## ANNUAL REPORT OF THE

# Comptroller of the Currency

TO THE SECOND SESSION OF THE SIXTY-FIRST CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES

1909



WASHINGTON
GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE
1909

TREASURY DEPARTMENT,
Document No. 2556.
Comptroller of the Currency.

## CONTENTS.

	Page.
Condition of national banks.	
Reserve held by national banks	
Classification of loans and discounts	
Range and average money rates.	8
State and other bonds owned by national banks	
Clearing-house transactions	
Capital, surplus, and loans	
Capital stock of national banks	
United States bonds, etc.	
National-bank circulation	
Profit on national-bank circulation.	
Earnings and dividends of national banks.	
Expenses of national banks	17
Organization of national banks	17
Extension of corporate existence of national banks	
Changes in titles of national banks.	
Voluntary liquidations.	
Special report of condition of banks in the United States	30
State, savings, private banks, and loan and trust companies	
Consolidated returns from banks other than national	34
State banks	37
Savings banks of the United States.	38
Mutual savings banks.	39
Stock savings banks.	40
Mutual and stock savings banks	40
Private banks	44
Loan and trust companies	44
Capital stock of banks in the United States.	45
Interest rates paid by savings banks and by other banks on savings deposits	46
Deposits in banks of the United States	48
Money held by banks of the United States	54
Distribution of money in the United States	58
Loans of national and other banks	60
Bank resources.	62
Banking power of the United States	67
State and private bank failures	67
Banks and banking in the District of Columbia	70
Building and loan associations in the District of Columbia	70
Building and loan associations in the United States	72
School savings banks	73
Banks and banking in the island possessions:	
Philippines	74
Hawaii	75
Porto Rico	75
Foreign banks of issue.	76
Savings banks of the world.	80
Postal savings banks.	83,89
Bank depositors guaranty laws	89
Insolvent national banks.	92
Digest of national-bank decisions.	94
Amendments to the national bank act considered by the National Monetary Commission	94
Appendix	95

#### CONTENTS OF APPENDIX.

		F	age.
		of national-bank decisions.	97
		Comptrollers and deputy comptrollers of the currency	105
No.	2.	Names and compensation of officers and clerks in the office of the Comptroller of the Currency,	
		October 31, 1909.	106
		Expenses of the office of the Comptroller of the Currency for the year ended June 30, 1909	107
No.	4.	National banks organized, number now in operation, and the number passed out of the	
		system since February 25, 1863	107
No.	5.	Authorized capital of national banks organized and number and capital of banks closed in	
		each year ended October 31 since the establishment of the national banking system, with	
		the yearly increase or decrease	108
No.	6.	National banks organized, in liquidation, and in operation, with their capital, bonds on	
		deposit, and circulation issued, redeemed, and outstanding on October 31, 1909	109
No.	7.	National banks organized, in voluntary liquidation, insolvent, and number and capital of	100
1.0.	•••	associations in active operation on January 1 of each year from 1864 to 1909	110
Nο	Q	National banks classified by capital, September 1, 1909.	111
		National banks chartered during the year.	113
		Number of State banks converted into national banking associations, by States	120
		Number of national banks in each State extended under the act of July 12, 1882	121
		Number of national banks reextended under the act of April 12, 1802.	121
		National banks the corporate existence of which will expire for the first time during the	121
NO.	ıə.		100
37-		year ending October 31, 1910, with the date of expiration.	122
No.	14.	National banks the corporate existence of which will expire for the second time during the	
		year ending October 31, 1910	125
No.	15.	Authorized capital stock of national banks on the first day of each month from January 1,	
		1878, to November 1, 1909, bonds on deposit to secure circulation, circulation secured by	
		bonds, lawful money on deposit to redeem circulation, and national-bank notes out-	
		standing, including notes of national gold banks	125
No.	16.	National-bank notes outstanding, lawful money on deposit to redeem circulation, the changes	
		during the preceding year and the preceding month, together with bonds on deposit to	
		secure circulation and public deposits on October 31, 1909	132
No.	17.	Yearly increase or decrease in national-bank circulation from January 14, 1875, to October	
		31, 1909	133
No.	18.	National-bank notes issued, redeemed, and outstanding, by denominations and amounts,	
		on October 31, 1864 to 1909, inclusive.	134
		National gold bank notes issued, redeemed, and outstanding October 31, 1909	137
No.	20.	National-bank notes of each denomination outstanding March 13, 1900, and October 31, 1901	
		to 1909	137
No.	21.	National-bank notes outstanding and the amount and per cent of notes of \$5 on March 14,	
		1900, and October 31, 1900 to 1909.	138
No.	22.	Number and denominations of national-bank notes issued and redeemed since the organiza-	
		tion of the system, and the number outstanding October 31, 1909	138
No.	23.	Vault account of currency received and issued by this bureau during the year	138
No.	24.	National banks having no circulation outstanding October 31, 1909	138
No.	25.	Additional circulation issued and retired, by States, during the year ended October 31, 1909,	
		and the total amount issued and retired since June 20, 1874	139
No.	26.	National-bank notes received monthly for redemption during the year by the Comptroller	
		and the redemption agency of the Treasury, together with the total amount received since	
		June 20, 1874.	140
No.	27.	National-bank notes received at this bureau and destroyed yearly since the establishment	
		of the system	140
No.	28.	National-bank circulation issued; the amount and per cent redeemed and destroyed on	
110.		account of active, liquidating, and insolvent national banks, annually, to October 31,	
		1909	141
Νīο	90	Vault account of currency received and destroyed during the year.	141
Mo.	20	Taxes assessed on circulation, deposits, and capital of national banks from 1864 to 1882	142
Mo.	21	Taxes assessed on capital and deposits of national banks from 1864 to 1883, on circulation	174
NO.	ы.	1864 to 1909, and on capital and surplus 1898 to 1902.	142
NT.	20		174
No.	32.	Taxes assessed on national-bank circulation, 1864 to 1909, cost of redemption, 1874 to 1909,	1.49
3.7	00	cost of plates, and examiners' fees, 1883 to 1909.	143
No.	33.	Taxes collected on national-bank capital to June 1, 1883, and from 1898 to 1902, on deposits	,
		to June 1, 1883, and on circulation, 1864 to 1909.	143
No.	34.	Taxes collected on circulation, deposits, and capital of banks other than national, 1864	1 10
		to 1883, and on capital, 1898 to 1902.	143
No.	35.	Average amount of national-bank notes in circulation and duty paid thereon, year ended	
		June 30, 1909 .	144

			Pag
		Specie and bank-note circulation of the United States from 1800 to 1859	1
		Coin and paper circulation of the United States, 1860 to 1909	
No	. 39.	1863	
No	. 40.	Capital, circulation, aggregate assets of national banks October, 1863, to September 1, 1909, money in the country, etc.	]
No	. 41.	United States bonds on deposit to secure circulating notes of national banks on October 31, 1882 to 1909	
No	. 42.	Profit on national-bank circulation based on deposit of \$100,000 consols of 1930, etc	]
		Dates of reports of condition of national banks, 1863 to 1909.	]
No	. 44.	Abstract of the resources and liabilities of national banks on September 1, 1909, in New York City, all central reserve cities, other reserve cities, and elsewhere, and the aggregate in the	
No	. 45.	United States  Highest and lowest points reached in the principal items of resources and liabilities of national banks during the existence of the system.	]
No.	46.	Percentages of loans, United States bonds, and lawful money to the aggregate resources of national banks, 1866, 1890 to 1909.	
No.	47.	Classification of loans made by national banks in reserve cities, etc., in the fall of 1905 to 1909.	1
No.	48.	Classification of loans and discounts in national banks in reserve cities, etc., September 1, 1909	]
		Amount and character of state bonds, etc., owned by national banks September 1, 1909	j
		Amount of savings deposits in national banks at date of each report during the year	1
		Specie and circulation of national banks at date of each report in the year ended September 1, 1909	1
		Gold, silver, coin certificates, legal tenders, and currency certificates held by national banks at date of each report since January 20, 1877.	
		Specie held by national banks in New York City at date of each report since February 4, 1899.  Deposits and reserve of national banks on or about October 1, 1883 to 1909.	
		Lawful money reserve of national banks on the year ended September 1, 1909.	
		Lawful money reserve of national banks at date of each report since September 9, 1903	. 4
		Abstract of reports of earnings and dividends of national banks from July 1, 1908, to July 1,	•
		1909	2
No.	58.	Ratios to capital and to capital and surplus of the earnings and dividends of national banks in each State, etc., from March 1, 1905, to July 1, 1909	2
		Capital, surplus, dividends, net earnings, etc., of national banks, 1870 to 1909	2
		National banks in voluntary liquidation under the provisions of sections 5220 and 5221, United States Revised Statutes	2
		National banks in voluntary liquidation under section 7, act July 12, 1882, succeeded by associations with the same or different titles.	2
No.	62.	National banks in voluntary liquidation under the provisions of sections 5220 and 5221, United States Revised Statutes, for the purpose of organizing new associations under the	
Νc	63	same or different titles	2
		Insolvent national banks in charge of receivers, dates of organization and failure, cause of failure, dividends paid while solvent, circulation issued, redeemed, and outstanding, 1865	•
		to 1909, inclusive	2
No.	65.	Insolvent national banks, dates of failure and final liquidation, assets, collections, dividends paid, etc., 1865 to 1909.	:
		Insolvent national banks, assets, collections, and disposition of assets of associations the affairs of which have been finally closed	;
		Insolvent national banks, assets, collections, and disposition of assets of all associations closed from 1865 to October 31, 1909	;
		Insolvent national banks, the affairs of which were closed during the current year	â
		Insolvent national banks, dividends paid to creditors of, during past year	3
		National banks restored to solvency after having been placed in the charge of receivers	3
		Aggregate resources and liabilities of national banks from 1863 to 1909	3
140.	12.	Summary of principal items of resources and liabilities of the national banks, by States, from 1863 to 1909.	,
No.	73.	Summary of the state and condition of national banks from November 27, 1908, to September 1, 1909.	. 4
Nο	74	Condensed reports of the resources and liabilities of national banks on September 1, 1909	4
		Abstract of reports from state banks April 28, 1909.	7
		Abstract of reports from mutual savings banks April 28, 1909.	7

		Page.
	Abstract of reports from stock savings banks April 28, 1909.	756
	Abstract of reports from private banks April 28, 1909	
	Abstract of reports from national, state, savings, private banks, and loan and trust companies	
	April 28, 1909	816
	Summary of reports from state banks, 1909	840
	Summary of reports from mutual savings banks, 1909.	841
	Summary of reports from stock savings banks, 1909.  Summary of reports from private banks, 1909.	842 843
	Summary of reports from loan and trust companies, 1909.	844
	Abstract of supplemental reports from national banks relative to character of deposits, number of depositors, etc., June 30, 1909	
No. 87.	Abstract of supplemental reports from state banks relative to character of deposits, number of	
No. 88.	depositors, etc., June 30, 1909. Abstract of supplemental reports from mutual savings banks relative to character of deposits,	848
Ma 90	number of depositors, etc., April 28, 1909.  Abstract of supplemental reports from stock savings banks relative to character of deposits.	851
	number of depositors, etc., April 28, 1909.	852
	Abstract of supplemental reports from private banks relative to character of deposits, number of depositors, etc., June 30, 1909.	854
No. 91.	Abstract of supplemental reports from loan and trust companies relative to character of deposits, number of depositors, etc., June 30, 1909.	856
No. 92.	Abstract of supplemental reports from national, state, savings, private banks, and loan and trust companies relative to character of deposits, number of depositors, etc., April 28 and June 30, 1909.	
No. 93.	Summary of supplemental reports from national and other banks relative to character of deposits, number of depositors, average rate of interest paid on savings and nonsavings accounts, amount of interest paid to depositors by savings banks, and minimum deposit	
No. 94.	upon which interest is allowed by commercial banks, April 28 and June 30, 1909	862 864
No. 95.	Principal assets and liabilities of state, etc., banks which failed during the year ended June 30, 1909.	866
No. 96.	Principal assets and liabilities of state, etc., banks which failed from 1892 to 1909, inclusive, by States and geographical divisions.	868
No. 97.	Abstract of reports from loan and trust companies in the District of Columbia for year ended September 1, 1909.	884
No. 98.	Abstract of reports of savings and state banks in the District of Columbia for year ended September 1, 1909.	885
No. 99.	Principal items of resources and liabilities of savings banks in the District of Columbia on September 1, 1909.	886
No. 100.	Principal items of resources and liabilities of loan and trust companies in the District of Columbia on September 1, 1909	
No. 101.	Aggregate resources and liabilities of state banks from 1905 to 1909	887
	Aggregate resources and liabilities of loan and trust companies from 1905 to 1909	887
	Aggregate resources and liabilities of savings banks from 1904–5 to 1909	888
	Aggregate resources and liabilities of private banks from 1905 to 1909.	888
	Gold, silver, etc., held by state banks from 1873 to 1909, inclusive	889 890
	Aggregate resources of national and other banks on April 28, 1909, the average per capita	
No 109	and the average per capita in each class of banks	892 894
	Comparative statement of the resources and liabilities of state banks from 1873 to 1909	896
	Consolidated report of the financial institutions in Porto Rico, June 30, 1909.	898
	Individual deposits in national and other banks in each State and geographical division in 1900, 1906 to 1909, inclusive.	900
No. 112.	Report of the commissioner of the Freedman's Savings and Trust Company, December 1, 1998.	908
No. 113.	Resources and liabilities of the First Bank of the United States	909
No. 114.	Resources and liabilities of the Second Bank of the United States	909
	1774 to 1833	911
	Principal items of resources and liabilities of state banks in each year from 1834 to 1872	912
	Reports of banks of the Philippine Islands June 30, 1909.	914 916
	Comparative statement of the transactions of the New York Clearing House, 1854 to 1909  Transactions of the New York Clearing House in 1909 and 1908, with kinds and amounts of	810
-10. 110.	money passing in settlement of balances	917

### CONTENTS OF APPENDIX.

VII

	· I	Page.
No. 120.	Exchanges, balances, etc., of the New York Clearing House from 1893 to 1909	917
No. 121.	Clearing-house transactions of the assistant treasurer of the United States at New York for	
	year ended September 30, 1909	917
No. 122.	Comparative statement of exchanges of the clearing house of United States for years ended	
	September 30, 1909 and 1908	918
No. 123.	Exchanges of clearing house of the United States from 1904 to 1909, by geographical sections.	920
No. 124.	Investment value of United States bonds, 1896 to 1909	922
No. 125.	Monthly range of prices of United States bonds in New York, 1900 to 1909	924
No. 126.	Value of currency in gold in New York, 1862 to 1878.	938
No. 127.	Value in gold of currency in New York, 1862 to 1878	939
No. 128.	Resources and liabilities of the banks in the United Kingdom on June 30, 1909	940
No. 129.	Condition of the Bank of France and branches on October 28, 1909	941
No. 130.	Condition of the thirty-three charter banks of Canada on Septemper 30, 1909	942
No. 131.	Comparative statement relative to capital, etc., of charter banks of Canada, November,	
	1908, to September, 1909	942
No. 132.	Liabilities and assets of the banks of Japan on December 31, 1908	943
No. 133.	Condition of the Swiss banks and branches on September 30, 1909	944
	Summary of the condition of building and loan associations in the District of Columbia,	
	July 1, 1909.	945

#### REPORT

OF

## THE COMPTROLLER OF THE CURRENCY.

# TREASURY DEPARTMENT, OFFICE OF THE COMPTROLLER OF THE CURRENCY, Washington, December 6, 1909.

Sir: In compliance with the requirements of section 333 of the Revised Statutes of the United States, the forty-seventh annual report of the operations of the Currency Bureau for the year ended October 31, 1909, is herewith submitted.

#### CONDITION OF NATIONAL BANKS.

The resources and liabilities of national banks in active operation at date of the periodical reports made to the Comptroller during the past year are shown in detail in the following table:

Abstract of Reports of Condition of National Banks in the United States from November 27, 1908, to September 1, 1909.

	Nov. 27, 1908 6,865 banks.	Feb. 5, 1909— 6,887 banks.	Apr. 28, 1909— 6,893 banks.	June 23, 1909— 6,926 banks.	Sept. 1, 1909— 6,977 banks.
RESOURCES.					
Loans and discounts	\$4,840,367,677.15	\$4,840,766,587.54	\$4,963,110,869.55	\$5,035,883,516.59	\$5,128,882,351.18
Overdrafts	38,910,826.04	29,077,141.68	24, 584, 055. 22	25,315,120.86	29,552,241.16
circulation	614, 220, 960. 00	630,763,120.00	649,389,510.00	655, 257, 55 <b>0. 0</b> 0	668,660,170.00
U. S. bonds to secure U. S. deposits	82, 232, 350. 00	75,700,310.00	55,824,500.00	54, 756, 060. 00	39, 222, 300. 00
Other bonds to secure			, ,		
U. S. deposits U. S. bonds on hand	52,299,060.09 6,557,000.00	40,509,004.56 14,924,850.00	23,090,133.95 19,608,980.00	26,812,632.76 19,643,720.00	17,991,758.47 23,145,640.00
Premiums on U. S.	0,551,000.00	14, 924, 000, 00	19,000,900.00	19,045,720.00	20, 140, 040.00
bonds	16,233,778.97	16,012,466.30	15,344,982.67	14,819,735.72	14,721,196.01
Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, furni-	803,010,533.96	838, 988, 122. 04	865, 796, 667. <b>6</b> 8	877, 050, 633. 58	898, 388, 542. 68
ture, and fixtures	185,716,284.24				
Other real estate owned	21,954,959.12	23, 467, 806. 48	23, 090, 836. 68	21,926,093.54	21, 205, 681.80
Due from national banks (not reserve					
agents)	413,891,176.59	401,808,716.44	380, 574, 530. 63	393,793,307.47	381,749,816.55
Due from state banks	107 040 104 00	100 105 000 00	194 000 007 00		
and bankers, etc Due from approved re-	135, 642, 194. 08	129, 135, 630. 92	124, 969, 227. 82	128,737,371.56	126, 140, 222. <b>9</b> 0
serve agents	701, 705, 151. 86	750, 597, 593. 79	727,012,348.00	720, 198, 213. 50	719, 351, 249. 62
Checks and other cash	32,475,965.16	26,885,755.65	34,743,394.19	95 040 690 01	20 207 272 74
Exchanges for clearing	32,470,900.10	20,000,100.00	04, 740, 394, 19	25,949,689.01	38, 287, 273. 74
house	330, 711, 256. 44	274, 196, 046. 79	303, 590, 374, 32	303, 696, 724, 93	329, 725, 534. 43
Bills of other national	37,904,774.00	40, 450, 171. 00	45, 413, 071. 00	43,814,753.00	40, 204, 902, 00
Fractional currency,					
nickels and cents	2, 592, 573. 41	2,902,544.65	2,806,823.64	2,716,117.52	2,756,883.96

Abstract of Reports of Condition of National Banks in the United States from November 27, 1908, to September 1, 1909—Continued.

6,865 banks. 6,887 banks. 6,893 banks. 6,926 banks. 6,977  RESOURCES—cont'd.  Gold coin	, 1909—banks. 22,908.88 8,700.00
Gold coin	8,700.00
Gold Treasury certifi-	8,700.00
cates. 253, 801, 610, 00 242, 931, 430, 00 255, 486, 980, 00 268, 206, 280, 00 253, 90	-
Cold Theory or contis	
Clearing-house certifi-	5,000.00
cates	3,500.00 3,590.00
cates	7,856.00 6,342.50
	7,897.38 3,960.00
Five per cent redemption fund	8,612.28
Due from Treasurer         6,080,290.68         8,420,574.87         7,171,699.99         6,911,182.41         7,31	1,594.35
Total	4,376.84
LIABILITIES.	
Capital stock paid in	2,067.00 1,875.93
	6, 438. 40
outstanding	0,356.00
Due to other national	0,392.00
Due to state banks and	6, 169. 47
Due to trust companies	1,866.28 7,024.25
Due to approved re-	1,024.23 8,667.58
Dividends unpaid $969,707.56$ $1,682,027.14$ $1,130,750.07$ $1,499,610.01$ $2,15$	7,903,84
Individual deposits 4,720,284,640.40 4,699,682,942.31 4,826,060,384.38 4,898,576,696.09 5,009,88 U. S. deposits 111,802,031.31 88,039,322.95 57,781,256.05 62,325,677.90 35,22 Deposits of U. S. dis-	3,079.79 6,912.62
bursing officers 12, 626, 553. 56 11, 631, 063. 26 12, 620, 562. 94 12, 159, 043. 71 13, 47 Bonds borrowed 37, 322. 16 37, 390, 977. 44 34, 198, 821. 10 35, 362, 959. 85 32, 82	7, 970. 65 25, 193. 50
	80, 171. 61 8, 978. 29
	51, 183. 53
	8, 126. 10
Total	4,376.84

An analysis of the abstract of reports made during the past year shows that there has been a net increase in the number of banks of 124, and that the assets in the aggregate, amounting on November 27, 1908, to \$9,197,075,816, increased on September 1, 1909, to \$9,573,954,377, or a net increase during the year of \$376,878,561. With the exception of the call of February 5, 1909, when the amount of loans and discounts was less by \$9,434,774 than on November 27, 1908, there was a steady increase in the volume, rising from \$4,879,278,503 to \$5,158,434,592 on September 1, 1909, a net increase during the year of \$279,156,089. The banks' investments in United States bonds increased from \$703,010,310 to \$731,028,110, or an increase of \$28,017,800. Bonds and other securities, exclusive of United States bonds, stated at \$855,309,593 in November, 1908, increased to \$916,380,301 on September 1 last, or an increase of

\$61,070,708. Amounts due from banks, including clearing-house exchanges, show greater fluctuations than any other items of assets. In November, 1908, the amount due from banks, etc., was \$1,581,949,779, dropped to \$1,555,737,987 in February, and to \$1,536,146,481 in April. From the last-named date to June 23, there was in increase of \$10,279,136, and a further increase by September 1 is shown of \$10,541,206. These changes resulted in a net decrease on September 1, 1909, as compared with November 27, 1908, of \$24,982,956. Bills of other national banks, amounting to \$37,904,774 in November, reached the maximum on April 28, 1909, namely, \$45,413,071, but decreased to \$40,204,902 on September 1, 1909, showing a net increase during the year of \$2,300,128.

Lawful money in bank; that is, specie, and legal tenders, amounted in November, 1908, to \$844,759,520, and on September 1, 1909, to \$854,071,857, a net increase of \$9,312,337. Gold, including certificates, increased in the sum of \$7,232,738, the amount held on September 1, 1909, being \$519,440,109. The holdings of silver increased only \$2,636,383, or from \$144,321,405 to \$146,957,788. At date of last report the banks held \$187,673,960 in legal tenders against \$188,230,114 in November, 1908, or less than at that time by \$556,784.

By the organization of new associations and the increase in capital of those existing on November 27, 1908, the paid in capital stock of all national banks steadily increased during the year from \$921,-019,383 in November, 1908, to \$944,642,067 on September 1, 1909, an increase of \$23,622,684. There is shown to have been a regular and material increase in surplus fund from \$568,159,293 to \$597,981,876, an increase for the year of \$29,822,583. By reason of a reduction in other undivided profits of \$7,510,627, the net increase of surplus and other undivided profits is shown to have been \$22,311,956.

As a result of the withdrawal of government deposits from United States depositaries, the amount of deposits on November 27, 1908, being \$111,802,031, and on September 1, 1909, \$35,226,912, bonds on deposit as security for the government deposits have been withdrawn and redeposited to a large extent as security for circulation. The outstanding note issues of the banks in November, 1908, aggregated \$599,319,369, and on September 1, 1909, \$658,040,356, an increase for the year of \$58,720,987. This increase was in part due to the organization of new banks, but mainly to the increased issues of old banks on bonds transferred from deposit to circulation account. Including deposits of United States disbursing officers with United States deposits, government funds held by the banks were reduced from \$124,428,585 in November, 1908, to \$48,704,883 on September 1, 1909, a net reduction of \$75,723,702. Amounts due to banks, inclusive of bills payable and rediscounts, increased during the year \$70,688,623, or from \$1,998,434,254 to \$2,069,122,877.

With the exception of the February 5, 1909, returns, there is shown to have been a steady and substantial increase in the amount of individual deposits, the net increase during the year being \$289,608,440, or from \$4,720,284,640 to \$5,009,893,080, the last-named amount representing the largest volume of individual deposits ever held by

national banking associations.

In connection with the foregoing, it is of interest to note the fluctuations in the volume of loans and discounts, lawful money, individual deposits, etc., of central reserve city banks, other reserve city banks, and country banks. On November 27, 1908, the loans and discounts

of the New York City banks reached \$956,037,960, but declined on September 1, 1909, to \$925,910,750, a reduction during the year of \$30,127,210. The lawful money held by these banks decreased from \$310,824,159 to \$301,932,158, a decline of \$8,892,001. of the New York City banks on September 1, 1909, amounting to \$779,886,679, were less by \$41,196,036 than in November, 1908, when they amounted to \$821,082,715. The Chicago banks increased their loans from \$229,969,096 to \$262,788,523, an increase of \$32,819,427. In St. Louis there was an increase from \$111,653,851 to \$118,505,297. or an increase of \$6,851,446. The net increase in the loans and discounts of all central reserve city banks was \$9,543,663, or from \$1,297,660,907 to \$1,307,204,570. The other reserve cities increased their volume of loans to the extent of \$119,353,732, and the country banks \$150,258,693, resulting, as heretofore stated, in a net increase in the loans of all national banks of the country of \$279,156,089. Lawful money held by the Chicago banks increased to the extent of \$5,269,029, and the St. Louis banks held \$1,883,448 more on September 1, 1909, than on November 27, 1908, the result of which is a net decrease in the holdings of lawful money by central reserve city banks of \$1,739,624. Other reserve city banks increased their holdings of lawful money from \$215,824,406 to \$225,357,352, an increase of \$9,532,946. There was but a slight change in the holdings of lawful money by the country banks, the net increase being only \$1,538,916, or from \$218,197,607 to \$219,736,523. Individual deposits in Chicago and St. Louis banks increased to the extent of \$18,796,795 and \$1,850,747, respectively; but the reduction in the deposits in the New York City banks resulted in a net reduction of all central reserve city banks of \$20,548,494. Other reserve city banks increased their deposits to the extent of \$118,150,842, or from \$1,099,957,191 to \$1,218,108,033, and the increase in the deposits of country banks was \$192,006,092, rising from \$2,561,067,910 in November, 1908, to \$2,753,074,002 on September 1, 1909. Reductions in loans and discounts and lawful money in the New York City banks was attended by a reduction of \$40,858,832 in the aggregate amount of their assets. The Chicago and St. Louis banks increased their assets to the extent of \$27,261,702 and \$4,096,770, respectively, or a net reduction in all central reserve city banks of \$9,500,360. Other reserve city banks increased their assets to the extent of \$181,023,635, or from \$2,473,-The increase in the assets of the country 297,960 to \$2,654,321,603. banks was \$205,355,288, or from \$4,229,140,438 in November, 1908, to \$4,434,495,726 on September 1, 1909.

#### RESERVE HELD BY NATIONAL BANKS.

The law requires every bank located in the three central reserve cities, New York, Chicago, and St. Louis, to maintain a reserve in bank of 25 per cent; the same rate is required for other reserve city banks, but one-half of the amount may be deposited to their credit with correspondents in central reserve cities. Country banks are required to maintain a 15 per cent reserve, two-fifths of which must be in bank and three-fifths may be with correspondents. In the periodical abstracts of reports of condition of national banks a separate statement is incorporated with respect to the amount of deposits on which reserve is required, together with the amount required and held, the latter showing the various items constituting the whole, to which is appended a column showing the total amount of cash on

hand, due from reserve agents, and the redemption fund. The amount due from reserve agents is materially in excess of the legal reserve with such agents, as it is held that the excessive amount deposited over and above the legal limitation can not be regarded as legal reserve. The percentages of legal and available reserve at date of each report during the year for each class of banks are shown in the accompanying table:

	Nov. 27,1908.		Feb. 5, 1909.		Apr. 28,1909.		June 23, 1909.		Sept. 1, 1909	
Classes of banks.	Legal re- serve.	Avail- able re- serve.	Legal re- serve.	Avail- able re- serve.	Legal re- serve.	Avail- able re- serve.	Legal re- serve.	Avail- able re- serve.	Legal re- serve.	A vail- able re- serve.
Central reserve city banks Other reserve city banks Country banks All banks.	Per ct. 25, 98 26, 44 17, 63 22, 32	Per ct. 25, 98 30, 76 26, 04 27, 30	Per ct. 25, 73 27, 14 17, 52 22, 36	Per ct. 25.73 31.94 26.57 27.82	Per ct. 25, 76 26, 96 17, 63 22, 38	Per ct. 25. 76 30. 73 25. 92 27. 20	Per ct. 26. 82 26. 28 17. 34 22. 37	Per ct. 26, 82 30, 15 25, 09 26, 96	Per ct. 25, 44 25, 65 17, 08 21, 67	Per ct. 25. 44 29. 05 24. 58 26. 05

#### CLASSIFICATION OF LOANS AND DISCOUNTS.

In the periodical reports made by national banks, loans and discounts are divided into the following classes: On demand, paper with one or more individual or firm names; on demand, secured by stocks, bonds, and other personal securities; on time, paper with two or more individual or firm names; on time, single-name paper (one person or firm) without other security; on time, secured by stocks, bonds, and other personal securities or on mortgages or other real-estate security.

Of the \$5,128,882,351 loans and discounts of national banks on September 1, 1909, one-fourth, or \$1,398,879,624, consisted of demand paper, of which \$957,349,934 was secured by stocks, bonds, etc. Paper of this character in all central reserve cities aggregated \$910,654,225, or approximately 70 per cent of all demand paper. Loans made by the New York City banks aggregated \$925,653,623, of which \$393,139,348 were demand loans, including \$385,430,495 secured by stocks, bonds, etc. The demand loans of the New York City banks represented 42 per cent of their totals, leaving 58 per cent as the amount of time paper.

That there is no material change in the relative proportion of each class of loans under ordinary conditions is evident from an inspection of the accompanying comparative statement taken from the reports to this office as of August 22, 1907, September 23, 1908, and September 1, 1909.

	1907.		1908.		1909.	
Class.	Amount.	Per cent.	Amount.	Per cent.	Amount.	Per cent.
On demand, paper with one or more individual or firm names. On demand, secured by stocks, bonds, and other personal securi-	<b>\$</b> 428, 221, 535	9.2	<b>\$</b> 395, 892, 695	8.3	\$441,529,690	8.6
ties	832, 878, 479	17.8	922,701,718	19.4	957, 349, 934	18.7
On time, paper with two or more individual or firm names On time, single-name paper (one	1,648,751,438	35. 2	1,582,391,359	33.3	1,698,467,691	33. 2
person or firm) without other security. On time, secured by stocks, bonds, and other personal securities, or	899, 494, 658	19.2	852, 176, 044	17.9	971,477,968	18.9
on mortgages or other real-estate security	869, 237, 859	18.6	997, 450, 914	21.1	1,060,057,068	20.6
Total	4, 678, 583, 969		4,750,612,730		5, 128, 882, 351	

The amount and relative proportion of loans in the national banks in New York, in the three central reserve cities, in other cities, and in banks located elsewhere, on September 1, 1909, September 23, 1908, and August 22, 1907, are shown in the following table:

	September 1,	1909.	September 23	, 1908.	August 22, 1907.		
Banks in-	Loans.		Loans.				
	Amount.	Per cent.	Amount.	Per cent.	Amount.	Per cent.	
New York	\$925,653,623	18.0	\$905, 653, 475	19.06	\$712, 121, 059	15.2	
ChicagoSt. Louis	1,306,785,530	25.5	1,242,980,123	26.16	1,061,212,415	22.7	
Other reserve cities	1,372,311,584	26.7	1,231,756,966	25. 93	1,242,440,028	26.6	
All reserve cities	2,679,097,114 2,449,785,237	52. 2 47. 8	2,474,737,089 2,275,875,641	52.09 47.91	2,303,652,443 2,374,931,526	49. 2 50. 8	
Total	5, 128, 882, 351	100.00	4,750,612,730	100.00	4, 678, 583, 969	100.00	

Nearly one-fifth of the loans of all national banks being made by associations located in the city of New York, the following statement will be found of interest as showing the amount and character of such loans on comparable dates from 1904 to 1909, inclusive:

Loans and dis-	Sept. 6, 1904.	Aug. 25, 1905.	Sept. 4, 1906.	Aug. 22, 1907.	Sept. 23, 1908.	Sept. 1, 1909.
counts.	41 banks.	42 banks.	40 banks.	38 banks.	37 banks.	38 banks.
On demand, paper with one or more individual or firm namesOn demand, secured by stocks, bonds, and other	<b>\$7</b> ,505,476	<b>\$11</b> , 393, 926	<b>\$</b> 10,676,198	<b>\$</b> 16, 254, 018. 22	\$6,800,529	<b>\$7,708,853</b>
personal securities	392, 180, 054	385,652,014	292, 251, 532	251,867,157.84	374,548,964	385,430,495
more individual or firm names On time, single- name paper (one person or firm),	149,071,875	135,669,910	137,991,340	161, 108, 403. 21	146, 194, 0 <del>9</del> 4	145,989,671
without other security. On time, secured by stocks, bonds, and other personal securities, or on real-estate mortgages or	112,341,884	115,961,886	111,172,734	130, 477, 323. 47	132,737,553	163,098,915
other liens on realty	146, 165, 413	156,987,276	149,959,233	152, 414, 155. 99	245, 372, 335	223, 425, 689
Total	807, 264, 702	805,665,012	702,051,037	712, 121, 058. 73	905, 653, 475	925, 653, <b>623</b>

For the purpose of comparison the following table is submitted showing the amount and classification of loans of all national banks on approximate dates during the past ten years:

Date.	Num- ber of banks.	On de- mand, pa- per with one or more indi- vidual or firm names.	On demand, secured by stocks, bonds, and other personal securities.		On time, single-name paper (one person or firm), without other security.	On time, secured by stocks, bonds, and other personal securities, or on mortgages or other real estate security.	Total.
Sept. 5, 1900 Sept. 30, 1901 Sept. 15, 1902 Sept. 9, 1903 Sept. 6, 1904 Aug. 25, 1905 Sept. 4, 1906 Aug. 22, 1907 Sept. 23, 1908 Sept. 1, 1909	4, 221 4, 601 5, 042 5, 412 5, 757 6, 137 6, 544 6, 853	Millions. 183. 3 211. 6 237. 3 283. 1 279. 8 320. 1 374. 7 428. 2 395. 9 441. 5	Millions. 576. 6 665. 7 706. 9 717. 3 818. 9 854. 1 828. 0 832. 9 922. 7 957. 3	Millions. 978. 3 1,087. 0 1,176. 4 1,267. 5 1,316. 7 1,382. 2 1,502. 0 1,648. 7 1,582. 4 1,698. 4	Millions. 421. 8 468. 2 517. 1 558. 1 611. 0 689. 1 776. 1 899. 5 852. 1 971. 5	Millions. 526. 8 586. 1 642. 4 655. 4 699. 7 753. 0 818. 1 869. 2 997. 5 1,060. 1	Millions. 2,686.8 3,018.6 3,280.1 3,481.4 3,726.2 3,998.5 4,299.0 4,678.5 4,750.6 5,128.8

Loans and discounts, United States bonds, and lawful money represent approximately 70 per cent of the aggregate resources of national banks, and a like proportion of liabilities is represented by capital, surplus and profits, and individual deposits. The relation of these items has changed but slightly during the past ten years, as will be observed by reference to the accompanying table:

Items.	1900.	1901.	1902.	1903.	1904.	1905.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.
Loans and discounts. United States bonds. Lawful money		Per ct. 53.0 7.8 9.5	Per ct. 53. 7 7. 5 8. 3	Per ct. 55. 2 8. 6 8. 8	Per ct. 53. 4 7. 9 7. 2	Per ct. 53. 9 7. 4 8. 9	Per ct. 54.0 7.8 7.9	Per ct. 55.8 7.9 8.4	Per ct. 52.6 7.9 9.6	Per ct. 53. 6 7. 6 8. 9
Total	71.6	70. 3	69. 5	72.6	68. 5	70. 2	69. 3	72.0	70. 1	70. 1
Capital Surplus and profits Individual deposits.	12. 5 7. 7 49. 7	11. 5 7. 6 51. 6	11. 5 8. 1 52. 5	11. 9 8. 8 50. 0	11. 0 9. 8 49. 6	10. 7 8. 3 51. 1	10. 4 8. 4 52. 4	10. 7 8. 8 51. 5	10. 2 8. 5 50. 4	9. 8 8. 3 52. 3
Total	69. 9	70. 7	<b>72.</b> 1	70. <b>7</b>	70. 4	70. 1	71.2	70.9	69. 1	70. 4

In connection with the foregoing the following table is of interest as showing the relation of capital, etc., to the principal items of resources and liabilities on the dates indicated:

RATIO OF CAPITAL, ETC., TO INDIVIDUAL DEPOSITS, ETC., OF NATIONAL BANKS ON OR ABOUT OCTOBER 1, 1897, 1907, 1908, AND 1909.

Items.	1897.	1907.	1908.	1909.	
Capital to individual deposits	1.00 to 3.25	\$1.00 to \$4.82 1.00 to 5.22 1.00 to 9.36	\$1.00 to \$4.94 1.00 to 5.16 1.00 to 9.80	\$1.00 to \$5.30 1.00 to 5.43 1.00 to 10.14	
Capital and surplus and other profits to individual deposits	1.00 to 1.92	1.00 to 2.65	1.00 to 2.69	1.00 to 2.87	
Specie and legal tenders to individual deposits	1.00 to 5.35	1.00 to 6.16	1.00 to 5.24	1.00 to 5.87	

#### RANGE AND AVERAGE MONEY RATES.

In connection with the foregoing statistics and general information in relation to loans made by national banks, the accompanying tables, obtained through the courtesy of the William B. Dana Company, publishers of the New York Commercial and Financial Chronicle, relating to the range and average rates for money in the New York market during the year ended October 31, 1909, are of interest. It will be noted that the range and average rates were normal in each month up to October, when call loans on the stock exchange ranged from  $2\frac{3}{4}$  to 6, making the average for the month 4 per cent. Rates for time loans and commercial paper were slightly above normal in September and October.

RANGE AND AVERAGE RATES FOR MONEY IN THE NEW YORK MARKET, YEAR ENDED OCTOBER 31, 1909.

(n + 41	190	08.	1909.				
Character of loans.	November.	December.	January.	February.	March.	April.	
Call loans: Stock exchange— Range. Average. Banks and trust companies. Time loans: 30 days. 60 days. 90 days. 4 months. 5 months. 6 months. 7 months Commercial paper: Double names— Choice. 60 to 90 days. Single names— Prime, 4 to 6 months. Good, 4 to 6 months.	3½ to 4 3½ to 4	3 to 3½ 2½ to 3½ 2½ to 3½ 3½ to 4 3½ to 4	1½ to 3  1½ to 3  1½  2 to -2  2½ to 23  2½ to 3½  3 to 3½  3 to 3½  3 to 4  3½ to 4⅓	2½ to 3 2½ to 3 2½ to 3½ 3 to 3½ 3½ to 3½ 3½ to 3¾	2½ to 3	1½ to 2½ a 1¼ to 1¾ a 1¼ to 1¾ 2¼ to 2½ 2½ to 2½ 2½ to 2½ 2½ to 3 3 to 3¾ 3 to 3¾ 3½ to 4¼	
	-2		-	09,	- 00 12		
Character of loans.	May.	June.	July.	August.	September.	October.	
Call loans: Stock exchange— Range. Average. Banks and trust companies. Time loans: 30 days. 60 days. 90 days. 4 months. 5 months. 6 months. 7 months. 8 months. Commercial paper: Double names— Choice, 60 to 90 days. Single names— Prime, 4 to 6 months. Good, 4 to 6 months.	1½ to 2 1½ to 1½ a 1½ to 1¾ 2 to 2½ 1½ to 3² 2½ to 3² 2½ to 3² 3½ to 3¾ 3½ to 3¾ 3½ to 4¾ 4 to 4¾	a 1½ to 1¾ a 1½ to 1¾ 2 to 2¼ 2½ to 2¾ 2½ to 3 2½ to 3 3½ to 3½ 3½ to 4  3 to 3½ 3½ to 4	2 to 2½ to 2½ to 2½ to 3 3 to 3½ 3½ to 3½ 3½ to 3½ 3½ to 3½ 3½ to	2 a 1½ to 2  2½ to 3 3 to 3½ 3½ to 3⅓ 3½ to 4⅓ 3⅓ to 4⅓ 4 to 4½ 4 to 4½	2½ to 2½ 2½ to 3½ 3½ to 4½ 3½ to 5 3½ to 5 3½ to 5 3½ to 5	23 to 6 4 23 to 5 34 to 5 4 to 5 4 to 5 41 to 5 41 to 5 42 to 5 43 to 6	

a Minimum.

#### STATE, ETC., BONDS OWNED BY NATIONAL BANKS.

Paragraph 7 of section 5136 of the Revised Statutes, relating in part to the powers of national banks, provides that the board of directors of an association, or its duly authorized officers or agents,

shall exercise, subject to law, all such incidental powers as shall be necessary to carry on the business of banking; by discounting and negotiating promissory notes, drafts, bills of exchange, and other evidences of debt; by receiving deposits; buying and selling exchange, coin, and bullion; by loaning money on personal security; and by issuing circulating notes. The authority to invest in bonds and like securities is held to be empowered under the clause "by discounting and negotiating promissory notes \* \* \* and other evidences of debt." That the right to make such investment is impliedly conferred is evident from the legislation contained in the act of May 30, 1908, wherein provision is made for the acceptance by the Treasurer of the United States, under certain conditions, of state, county, municipal, or district bonds as security for circulation, and the acceptance of such securities, commercial paper, etc., for the same purpose by national currency associations.

On September 1, 1909, national banks, holdings of bonds, and other similar securities, other than United States bonds, were as

follows:

State, county, and municipal bonds	\$155, 811, 290
Railroad bonds	342, 525, 242
Other public service corporation bonds	151, 999, 513
All other bonds	
Stocks (presumably taken for debt)	34, 347, 814
Warrants, claims, judgments, etc	22, 408, 161
Various securities with the Treasury as security for public deposits	17, 991, 758
Foreign government bonds	13, 115, 621
Other foreign bonds and securities.	7, 530, 350

Over one-third of the foreign bonds are owned by national banks

located in the city of New York.

Assuming that the character of the bonds owned by national banks is in accordance with the requirements of May 30, 1908, the amount owned is more than sufficient as security for the aggregate amount of emergency currency authorized by the act in question, namely, \$500,000,000.

It will be noted by reference to the table in the appendix containing the details relative to investments of this character that the country banks (those not located in reserve cities) own 10 per cent of the state, etc., bonds, 19 per cent of railroad bonds, 10 per cent of other public service corporation bonds, 10 per cent of all other bonds, including foreign securities, and nearly 4 per cent of stocks, warrants, judgments, etc.

#### CLEARING-HOUSE TRANSACTIONS.

Through the courtesy of Manager William Sherer, of the New York clearing house, the office has been placed in possession of statistics in relation to the transactions of the clearing houses of the United States for the year ended September 30, 1909, together with separate returns relating to the operations of the New York clearing house.

There are 123 clearing-house associations in the United States, the aggregate exchanges of which during the year in question were \$158,559,487,500, an increase of \$32,320,793,102 over 1908. Since the prior report clearing-house associations have been established at Trenton, N. J., Austin, Tex., and North Yakima, Wash.

The New York clearing house was established in 1854 with a membership of 50, the capital of the banks being \$47,044,900 and their clearings for that year \$5,750,455,987. In September, 1909, the membership was 51, with capital of \$127,350,000. During the history of the association the volume of clearings reached the maximum in 1906, when they amounted to \$103,754,100,091. In 1907 the clearings dropped in round amount to \$95,000,000,000 and in 1908 to \$73,000,000,000, but rose to \$99,257,662,411 in 1909. On these vast transactions in 1909 balances paid in money amounted to \$4,194,484,028, or 4.22 per cent. The aggregate clearings of this association from 1854 to 1909 are shown to have been \$2,029,505,795,760, the balances paid in money being \$93,889,243,199, or 4.62 per cent.

In the settlement of balances from 1893 to 1898, inclusive, the percentage of payments in gold ranged from 0.01 per cent in 1896 to 51 per cent in 1898. From 1899 to 1907, inclusive, the proportion of gold was a fraction in excess of 99 per cent. In 1908 the percentage dropped to 82.35 per cent, but rose to 87.97 per cent in 1909.

#### CAPITAL, SURPLUS, AND LOANS.

Section 5200 of the Revised Statutes, relating to the total liabilities to any association of any person, company, corporation, etc., was amended June 22, 1906, to increase the limit of the liability from 10 per cent of paid-in capital stock to 10 per cent of the capital and surplus, the total, however, not to exceed in any event 30 per cent of the capital stock. In the abstract of reports of condition of national banks on June 16, 1906, the capital of national banks was stated at \$826,129,785; surplus, \$448,858,492; other profits, \$216,304,876, the surplus representing an amount equal to 54 per cent of the capital, and the combined surplus and other profits 80 per cent.

On September 1, 1909, the capital had been increased to \$944,642,067. The surplus was \$597,981,876, equaling 63 per cent of the capital. While other undivided profits had been reduced to the extent of \$12,548,438, the combined surplus and other profits equaled 85 per cent of the capital stock. In other words, the capital increased 14 per cent, the surplus 33 per cent, but the surplus and other profits only 20 per cent, due to a reduction in undivided profits

of approximately 5 per cent.

The average capital of the 6,053 reporting banks in June, 1906, was \$136,500, making the average maximum loan to one individual, etc., \$13,650. While the average capital in September, 1909, had declined to \$135,400, the average capital and surplus amounted to \$221,100, based on which the average loan would be \$22,110. Upon that basis it is apparent that in this respect the loaning power of the national banks has been increased as a result of the amendment of 1906 to the extent of 62 per cent, although with surplus twice as great as the capital of the banks the authorized increase is 200 per cent.

From reports of condition received from national banks in January, 1906, it was shown that 56 per cent of the associations had made loans in excess of the limitation provided by section 5200 of the Revised Statutes, namely, 10 per cent of the capital stock. In

January, 1907, the percentage had fallen to 28.40, and steadily decreased from that date to 13.17 per cent in November, 1908. At date of September, 1909, call the proportion of banks violating the

provisions of the section in question was 15.02 per cent.

The attention of every bank, the report from which shows that loans have been made in excess of the limitation, has been directed to the double penalty for violations of the restriction; that is, the individual liability of the directors, who knowingly permit an excessive loan to be made, for any loss that may be sustained thereon, and, second, forfeiture of the bank's charter.

#### CAPITAL STOCK OF NATIONAL BANKS.

On October 31, 1908, the authorized capital stock of national banking associations was \$930,365,275. Since that date there has been an increase of \$22,830,000 by banks organizing and \$26,421,000 as the net result of changes in capital stock of banks existing prior thereto. The loss of capital by liquidations was \$14,225,850 and by insolvency \$768,500. These increases and losses resulted in a net increase during the year of \$34,256,650, the authorized capital at the close of the current year standing at \$964,621,925.

In the appendix appears a table giving by States and geographical divisions the number and paid-in capital of national banks by classes, as shown by their reports of condition on September 1, from which it will be seen that 1,815, or 26.01 per cent, of the banks are operating under the minimum amount of capital stock, viz, \$25,000, the total capital being \$45,151,532. The relative proportion of capital of these banks to the total capital is 4.78 per cent. There are 384 banks with capital in excess of \$25,000 but less than \$50,000, their aggregate capital being \$12,615,370. The percentages of number and capital of banks of this class are 5.51 and 1.33, respectively. Banks with capital of \$50,000 but less than \$100,000 number 2,217, or 31.77 per cent, and the class with capital of \$100,000 but less than \$250,000 numbers 1,909, or 27.36 per cent. These two classes represent 59.13 per cent in number of banks and 37.62 per cent of the capital. the class with capital of \$250,000 but less than \$1,000,000 are 492 banks, or 7.05 per cent, with capital of \$193,716,920, or one-fifth of The capital of the 149 banks with individual capital of \$1,000,000 but less than \$5,000,000 is \$221,080,700, or 23.40 per cent. Only 2.14 per cent of the banks are in this class. Banks with capital of \$5,000,000 and over are 11 in number, with aggregate capital of \$112,000,000, representing 11.86 per cent of the total capital of all the banks. The foregoing information is summarized in the following table:

Class.	Number.	Per cent.	Capital.	Per cent.
\$25,000  Over \$25,000 and less than \$50,000. \$50,000 and less than \$100,000. \$100,000 and less than \$250,000. \$250,000 and less than \$1,000,000. \$1,000,000 and less than \$5,000,000.	384 2,217 1,909 492	26. 01 5. 51 31. 77 27. 36 7. 05 2. 14	\$45, 151, 532 12, 615, 370 117, 974, 420 242, 103, 125 193, 716, 920 221, 080, 700 112, 000, 000	4. 78 1. 39 12. 49 25. 63 20. 51 23. 40
Total		100.00	944, 642, 067	100.00

#### UNITED STATES BONDS, ETC.

The interest-bearing bonded debt of the United States on October 31, 1909, was \$913,370,490, of which \$679,545,740 was deposited with the Treasurer of the United States in trust as security for national-bank circulation, and \$35,451,300 to secure government deposits. September 1 reports of condition of national banks evidenced the ownership by the banks of United States bonds to the additional amount of \$23,145,640, making their total investments in securities of this character \$738,142,680, or approximately 80 per cent of the interest-bearing bonded debt.

In the following table the bonded debt is shown by issues, together with the amount and character of securities on deposit to secure

circulation and public deposits:

Interest-bearing Bonded Dert of the United States, and Bonds on Deposit to Secure National-bank Circulation and Government Deposits, October 31, 1909.

Class.	Bonded debt.	Bonds on de- posit to secure circulation.	Bonds on de- posit to secure government deposits.
Consols of 1930 (twos). Loan, 1908-1918 (threes) Loan, 1925 (fours). Panama Canal loan: Series of 1906 (twos). Series of 1908 (twos). Shilippine loans and railway bonds (fours). Porto Rico loans (fours). District of Columbia bonds (three-sixty-fives). Territory of Hawaii bonds (varjous).	54,631,980 30,000,000	26, 047, 480	\$24,152,200 3,618,400 3,301,700 3,010,000 1,369,000 4,412,000 374,000 810,000
Territory of Hawaii bonds (various)			487,000 10,807,500
Total	913, 317, 490	679, 545, 740	52, 341, 800

The monthly statements relating to capital, bonds on deposit to secure circulation, and circulation secured by bonds and lawful money during the year ended October 31, 1909, are summarized in the accompanying table. It will be noted that there was a monthly increase in capital, bonds, and circulation secured by bonds, and a decrease in the amount of circulation covered by deposits of lawful money. It also appears that the average monthly price of 2 per cent consols declined during the report year from 103.752 in November, 1908, to 101.052 in October, 1909. The table in question follows:

MONTHLY STATEMENT OF CAPITAL, BONDS ON DEPOSIT TO SECURE CIRCULATION, AND CIRCULATION OUTSTANDING.

	Num			A verage monthly	Circulation s	Motol circu		
Date.	Num- ber of banks.	Capital.	Bonds on deposit.	price of 2 per cent consols, 1930.	Bonds.	Lawful money.	Total circu- lation out- standing.	
1908. November 30 December 31 1909. January 31	6,884 6,889 6,903	\$930, 825, 275 933, 020, 275 937, 105, 275	\$618,497,940 631,318,790 635,114,560	103.752 103.591 102.920	\$614,907,265 628,786,205 630,309,637	\$52,270,912 48,281,960 46,363,455	\$667,178,177 677,068,165 676,673,092	
February 28 March 31 April 30 May 31 June 30	6,907 6,906 6,916 6,926 6,955	939, 320, 275 942, 996, 775 944, 726, 775 945, 516, 775 947, 726, 775	640,769,140 651,267,130 653,901,910 657,972,970 660,689,070	101.774 101.509 101.656 101.750 101.827	635, 588, 885 646, 142, 390 653, 164, 570 656, 268, 268 659, 673, 408	42,696,715 38,265,225 34,243,657 31,914,847 30,246,666	678, 285, 600 684, 407, 615 687, 408, 227 688, 183, 115 689, 920, 074	
July 31August 31September 30October 31	6,975 6,998	948, 931, 775 956, 017, 775 963, 976, 925 964, 621, 925	667, 652, 650 672, 925, 700 676, 386, 040 679, 545, 740	101. 450 101. 125 101. 125 101. 052	667,508,731 672,263,695 676,031,393 678,344,764	27,845,433 26,581,779 26,776,066 25,595,793	695, 354, 164 698, 845, 474 702, 807, 459 703, 940, 557	

#### NATIONAL-BANK CIRCULATION.

Section 16, act of June 3, 1864, required a deposit of United States registered bonds to an amount not less than \$30,000, nor less than one-third of the paid-in capital stock of an association, on which circulation was issuable not to exceed 90 per cent of the market price, but not more than 90 per cent of the par value of the bonds, and not in excess of the paid-in capital. The aggregate limit was fixed at \$300,000,000. In the following year (Mar. 3, 1865) the act was amended limiting the issue of circulation as follows: To banks with capital of \$500,000 or less, 90 per cent of the capital; over \$500,000 to \$1,000,000, 80 per cent; over \$1,000,000 to \$3,000,000, 75 per cent; and over \$3,000,000, 60 per cent. It was further provided that of the aggregate amount authorized to be issued, one-half should be apportioned to associations in cities and territories, according to population, and one-half by the Secretary of the Treasury among the associations located in States, etc., having due regard to the banking capital, business, etc., of such States.

The act of July 12, 1870, authorized the issue of additional circulation to the amount of \$54,000,000, but provided that no association organized thereafter should issue circulation in excess of \$500,000. This act also authorized the organization of banks to issue circulation redeemable in gold, but limited the amount to be issued by each bank

to 80 per cent of the par value of the bonds deposited.

On June 20, 1874, the act was passed establishing the national-bank redemption agency and which provided for the retiring of circulation and withdrawing of bonds, changed in part the provisions of the original law with respect to the bond-deposit requirement in that banks with capital in excess of \$150,000 were permitted to reduce their bond deposit to \$50,000, thus determining the minimum bond requirement by banks with capital in excess of \$150,000. Six months later (on Jan. 14, 1875) the limit on the aggregate amount of national-bank circulation was repealed; that is, every bank was permitted to issue circulation secured by bonds to the extent of 90 per cent of the paid-in capital stock.

Prior to February 14, 1880, it became apparent that there was no demand for gold-currency banks, only 10 of which had been organized, and on that date their conversion into currency banks was authorized. Within a short time thereafter, or prior thereto, all banks of that character were either closed or converted into currency

banks.

The bond-deposit requirement was again amended on July 12, 1882, by which banks with capital of \$150,000 or less were compelled to deposit as security for circulation bonds to the amount of one-fourth of their capital only. Increase of circulation within the period of six months from date of reduction was prohibited by this act, which also limited the amount of lawful money that might be deposited to retire circulation to \$3,000,000 in any one calendar month.

The circulation franchise was given an added value by the act of March 14, 1900, which authorized the issue of circulation to the par value of the bonds deposited, reduced the tax on circulation secured by 2 per cent consols to one-fourth of 1 per cent semiannually, and repealed the provision of the act of 1882 relative to the nonincrease

of circulation within six months from date of decrease. The act of 1882 was further amended on March 4, 1907, to increase the monthly limitation of the amount of lawful money that might be deposited

to retire circulation from \$3,000,000 to \$9,000,000.

The original act authorized the issue of national-bank circulation notes in the denominations of \$1, \$2, \$3, \$5, \$10, \$20, \$50, \$100, \$500, and \$1,000, but provided that no more than one-sixth part of the notes issued to an association should be of less denomination than \$5 and that after specie payments should be resumed no notes were to be furnished of less denominations than \$5. Notes of each denomination indicated, with the exception of threes, have been issued, but the total amount of ones was only \$23,169,677 and of twos \$15,495,038. The act of March 14, 1900, limited the amount of notes of denomination of \$5 to one-third of the aggregate issues of each bank, although as a matter of fact the issues of \$5 notes have never equaled a third of the total national-bank circulation outstanding and on October 31, 1909, amounted to only 20 per cent of the total.

The currency act of May 30, 1908, made no material change in the law with respect to the issue of circulation secured by United States bonds, although in addition to other denominations the Comptroller was authorized to prepare plates of the denominations of \$10,000, and it was required that the legend on the notes relating to the securities for circulation should be changed to read "secured by

United States bonds or other securities."

In ordering plates for the printing of circulation the Comptroller is governed by the wishes of the banks, but since 1884-85 no plates have been engraved for the printing of notes of a higher denomination than \$100.

In conformity with law of 1908 and from May 30 of that year to October 31, 1909, national-bank plates to the number of 9,506 were prepared, and circulation therefrom printed, in addition to the requirements for current issues, to the extent of 50 per cent of the aggregate capital of the banks. The amount of circulation printed in excess of the current demand is held separately in reserve as contemplated by law.

During the existence of the national-banking system to October 31, 1909, circulation was issued to the amount of \$4,582,302,215, of which \$3,878,482,225 has been redeemed, leaving outstanding, exclusive of gold notes and nonpresented fractions, \$703,819,990. The amount issued during the year was \$413,152,510 and the stock of incomplete currency on hand at the close of the year was \$666,042,390.

Changes in the amount of each denomination of notes outstanding on October 31, 1907, 1908, and 1909, as compared with March 14,

1900, are shown in the following table:

Denominations.a	Mar. 14, 1900.	Oct. 31, 1907.	Oct. 31, 1908.	Oct. 31, 1909.
Ones	\$348, 275. 00	\$344, 248.00	\$343,875.00	\$343,613.00
Twos	167, 466, 00	164, 708, 00	164, 470.00	164, 322, 00
Fives		120, 274, 210, 00	131, 161, 385, 00	141,067,495.00
Tens	79, 378, 160, 00	249, 946, 530, 00	281,832,280.00	303, 273, 700, 00
Twenties	58,770,660.00	183, 416, 620, 00	195, 249, 940, 00	204, 646, 360, 00
Fifties		17, 387, 000, 00	17,533,050.00	16, 615, 500, 00
One hundreds	24, 103, 400, 00	38, 215, 100, 00	39, 327, 200.00	37, 599, 000, 00
Five hundreds	104,000.00	91,000.00	90,000.00	89,000.00
One thousands	27,000.00	24,000.00		23,000.00
Unredeemed fractions	32, 409.00	42,025.50	44,008.00	45, 887. 00
Total	254, 026, 230. 00	609, 905, 441. 50	665,770,208.00	703, 865, 877. 00
Circulation secured by lawful money	38,004,155.00	47, 252, 852. 00	39,065,637.50	25, 521, 114.00
Circulation secured by bonds	216,022,075.00	562, 727, 614.00	626, 779, 350.00	678, 344, 763.00

On July 9, 1891, the amount of outstanding circulation reported by the banks reached the lowest point in the history of the system with respect to the paid-in capital stock, namely, 18.4 per cent, and at that time was but 7.3 per cent of the metallic and paper currency of the country. In the reports for September 1, 1909, outstanding circulation is shown to have reached the maximum; that is, 69.6 per cent since December 31, 1881, when it stood at 69.8 per cent of the On June 30, 1909, money in the United States amounted to \$3,406,300,000, of which the June 23 bank reports show that 18.8 per cent consisted of national-bank circulation.

Changes that have occurred in the amount of outstanding circulation as reported by the banks of the various classes at date of the statements made during the last report year are shown in the follow-

ing table:

OUTSTANDING CIRCULATION REPORTED BY THE BANKS ON THE DATES INDICATED.

Date.	New York.	New York, Chicago, and St. Louis.	Other reserve cities.	All reserve cities.	Country.	Total.
1908.	Millions.	Millions.	Millions.	Millions.	Millions.	Millions.
November 27.	\$46.2	\$74.6	\$135.7	\$210.3	\$389.0	\$599.3
1909. February 5. April 28. June 23 September 1	50. 2	79. 8	139. 8	219. 6	395. 7	615. 3
	50. 4	80. 4	145. 2	225. 6	410. 7	636. 3
	50. 4	80. 9	146. 0	226. 9	414. 4	641. 3
	52. 7	83. 9	150. 6	234. 5	423. 5	658. 0

Circulating notes to the enormous amount of \$489,923,468 were received for redemption at the national-bank redemption agency during the past year, of which \$115,898,700, being in condition fit for circulation, were forwarded to the issuing banks and \$374,024,768 delivered to this office for destruction. The receipts for redemption during the current year were \$107,563,304 in excess of the redemptions during the year 1908. The expenses incident to the redemption of national-bank circulation during the fiscal year ended June 30, 1909, were \$396,743.15, or \$0.79762 per \$1,000.

Receipts of currency for redemption by months are shown in the

following table:

Month.	Amount.	Month.	Amount.
1908. November. December.  1909. January. February. March.	34, 874, 210 56, 627, 458	April. May June July August. September October	47, 935, 059 46, 403, 87 <b>0</b>

As will be noted from the following statement, over 85 per cent of the circulation received for redemption came from the eight cities indicated and nearly 49 per cent from the city of New York:

DECEIPTS	FOD	REDEMPTION	FROM THE	CITIES	NAMED
RECEIFIS	run	REDEMITION	TRUM INC	CILLED	NAMED.

City.	Amount.	City.	Amount.
Chicago	51,794,000	St. Louis. Cincinnati. Baltimore. New Orleans	12, 985, 000

#### PROFIT ON NATIONAL-BANK CIRCULATION.

By reason of the depreciation in the market price of government bonds during the past year the computed profit on the issue of national-bank circulation has increased to a slight extent. The average net price of 2 per cent consols in November, 1908, was 103.752, showing a profit on circulation on that basis of 1.084 per cent. In October, 1909, the market price has fallen to 101.052, when the profit on circulation increased to 1.334. Panama Canal bonds declined from 102.328 in November, 1908, to 100.595 in October, 1909, the rate of profit at the higher quotation being 1.236 per cent and at the lower 1.384. The market price of the 4 per cent loan of 1925 declined during the year from 120.840 to 117.320, and the profit on circulation secured by these bonds increased from 0.768 to 1.211 per cent.

In estimating the profit on the issue of national-bank circulation, there are deducted from the receipts, consisting of the interest on bonds and interest on circulation at 6 per cent, the taxes, expenses, and sinking fund, to ascertain the net receipts. The difference between the net receipts and interest on the cost of bonds at 6 per cent is the measure of profit. As an illustration, \$100,000 consols of 1930 cost \$101,052 in October, 1909. The interest on the bonds and 6 per cent on \$100,000 circulation give the gross receipts as \$8,000. Deducting from the gross receipts taxes of \$500, expenses \$62.50, and sinking fund of \$26.50, gives the total deduction \$589. The difference between the receipts and deductions—that is, taxes, etc.—leaves \$7,411 as the net receipts. Interest on the cost of bonds at 6 per cent produces \$6,063.02. Deducting the interest on the cost of bonds from the net receipts shows the net profit on the issue of \$100,000 circulation as \$1,347.98, or 1.334 per cent.

#### EARNINGS AND DIVIDENDS OF NATIONAL BANKS.

Abstracts of reports of earnings and dividends of national banks for the six months ended January 1 and July 1, 1909, are published in the appendix of this report. Combining the returns for the two periods in question, it is shown that the average capital was \$919,143,825 and the surplus was \$585,407,483.46. The gross earnings of the banks during the year were \$348,674,355.11, from which losses and premiums were charged off to the amount of \$40,453,705.87, being 11.6 per cent of the gross earnings, and \$177,034,899.72 expenses and taxes, equaling 50.54 per cent. The resulting net earnings are shown to have been \$131,185,749.52, from which dividends were paid

amounting to \$92,993,449.76. The ratio of net earnings to capital and surplus is 8.72; dividends to capital and surplus, 6.18; and

dividends to capital 10.12.

Records relating to the amount of earnings and dividends annually during the forty years ended July 1, 1909, show that the average net earnings have been \$69,877,835 and dividends \$52,885,467, or 8.89 per cent on the capital. The aggregate net earnings for this period were \$2,795,113,397, and dividends paid \$2,115,418,691, an amount equaling approximately three and one-third times that of the average capital stock.

#### EXPENSES OF NATIONAL BANKS.

Excluding interest on government deposits provided by the act of May 30, 1908, and corporation taxes authorized by the tariff act of 1909, national banks have paid to the Government in taxes on capital and deposits to June 30, 1883, on capital under the war-revenue act of 1898, and on circulation to June 30, 1909, the sum of \$183,-662,698.98. The total expenses of the office of the Comptroller of the Currency from 1863 to June 30, 1909, for which appropriations were made, were \$12,516,385.36. It is estimated that contingent expenses not paid by the Comptroller, but from the general appropriation for contingent expenses of the department, including an estimated amount properly chargeable to the cost of operation of the bureau, equal the amount specifically appropriated, which would give the estimated approximate cost of operation during the existence of the system of \$25,000,000. In addition to taxes paid on capital, deposits, and circulation, the banks have paid \$6,363,192.69, the expenses of redeeming their notes; \$1,171,530 for plates from which circulating notes are printed; and, from 1883 to 1909 inclusive, \$6,459,755.99 in fees for examinations. The expenses of the banks for the last fiscal year were as follows: Tax on circulation, \$3,190,-543.04; cost of redemption of notes, \$396,743.15; assessment for plates, \$42,275; examiners' fees, \$510,928.07, making a total of \$4,140,489.26.

The expenses of the office of the Comptroller of the Currency for the last fiscal year, excluding salaries reimbursed by national banks, were \$1,074,106.63, or \$547,035.52 in excess of the expenses of the fiscal year ended June 30, 1908. The increase in salaries was only \$2,127.34, while the increase in the cost of dies, plates, etc., was \$544,908.18. This large increase was mainly due to the legislation of May 30, 1908, relating to the engraving of bank plates and the printing therefrom of the extraordinary amount of circulating notes to meet a possible emergency.

#### ORGANIZATION OF NATIONAL BANKS.

Section 5133 of the Revised Statutes, formerly section 5 of the act of June 3, 1864, provides for the organization of national-banking associations by any number of natural persons not less than 5. The law confers authority upon the Comptroller of the Currency to approve the corporate title of an association and also to withhold his certificate authorizing an association to begin business when, as the result of special examination or otherwise, it is ascertained that the association has been organized for purposes other than those con-

templated by the act. It is further provided that no banks shall be organized with capital less than \$100,000 unless sanctioned by the Secretary of the Treasury. To avoid formation of associations for ulterior purposes or by those lacking the qualifications necessary to successful conduct of the banking business, or in a place the population and business of which are insufficient to warrant the establishment of a national bank, the Comptroller, upon receipt of an application to organize, causes a special investigation to be made, the results of which determine the favorable or unfavorable action. Since the beginning of the current calendar year, out of approximately 370 applications filed for authority to organize national banks, over 50 were rejected, mainly for the reasons hereinbefore stated.

The expansion of the national banking system along normal, safe, and conservative lines is unquestionably desirable, but the organization of a bank is not warranted in a community where there is no reason for its existence; that is, where sufficient business would not naturally come to warrant success, or where the board of directors will not be composed of men of business ability equal to the best to be found in the community, or where the organization is attempted by promoters who, by public and private means, create a false impression that a bank is needed and that success is assured by merely

obtaining subscriptions to the capital stock.

From the date of the establishment of the national-banking system in 1863 to October 31, 1909, charters were granted to 9,572 national-banking associations, of which 2,063 have been placed in voluntary liquidation and 484 failed. The number of banks in operation at the close of the year was 7,025. Included in the 9,572 associations chartered are 1,503 banks, with original capital of \$320,755,928,

which were conversions of state banks.

Since March 14, 1900, the date of the act authorizing the organization of banks with capital of \$25,000, charters have been granted to 4,308 associations, with capital of \$261,083,300, a number greater by 691 than the number of banks in existence on the date of the passage of the act in question. The number of banks organized during this period includes 2,768, with capital of \$72,105,500, which were organized under the act of March 14, 1900, and 1,540, with capital of \$188,977,800, organized under the act of 1864 with individual capital of \$50,000 or over. By a further subdivision of these banks it is shown that 2,384, with capital of \$130,960,500, were banks of primary organization; 1,340, with capital of \$88,587,000, organizations to succeed state and private banks, and 584, with capital of \$41,535,800, were conversions of state banks.

In the current report year, charters were granted to 309 associations with authorized capital stock of \$22,830,000. The average number of banks organized monthly from March 14, 1900, to October 31, 1907, was approximately 40; the average in 1908, 27; and in

1909, 25 and a fraction.

As an indication of the character and distribution by States and geographical divisions, of national banks organized since the passage of the act in 1900, the following table is submitted:

States, etc.	Capital \$25,000.		Capital over \$25,000 and less than \$50,000.			tal \$50,000 ad over.	Total organizations		National banks reporting Sept. 1, 1909.	
	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital paid in.
Maine New Hampshire Vermont. Massachusetts. Rhode Island Connecticut.	3 4 5 1	\$75,000 100,000 125,000 25,000		\$30,000	6 2 1 16 1 4	\$335,000 200,000 100,000 4,050,000 500,000 200,000	9 7 6 17 1 8	\$410,000 330,000 225,000 4,075,000 500,000 300,000	77 58 50 197 22 80	\$9,051,000 5,452,475 5,460,000 54,467,500 6,700,250 20,289,200
Total New England States.	17	425,000	1	30,000	30	5,385,000	48	5,840,000	484	101, 420, 425
New York New Jersey Pennsylvania Delaware Maryland District of Columbia	6	1, 975, 000 1, 150, 000 5, 050, 000 150, 000 700, 000	8 7 23 3 5	247,500 210,000 772,000 95,000 172,000	82 35 212  11 4	15, 920, 000 2, 760, 000 23, 205, 000 930, 000 1, 250, 000	169 88 437 9 44 4	18,142,500 4,120,000 29,027,000 245,000 1,802,000 1,250,000	438 184 801 28 105 11	162, 249, 970 20, 632, 640 114, 465, 520 2, 373, 985 17, 686, 415 5, 552, 000
Total Eastern States.	361	9, 025, 000	46	1, 496, 500	344	44, 065, 000	751	54, 586, 500	1, 567	322, 960, 530
Virginia West Virgina North Carolina South Carolina Georgia Florida Alabama Mississippi Louisiana Texas Arkansas Kentucky Tennessee	21 8 22 6 26 5 11 207 18	1, 075, 000 700, 000 525, 000 200, 000 550, 000 150, 000 650, 000 275, 000 275, 000 450, 000 1, 200, 000 625, 000	9 10 4 16 4 10 1 1 80 1 6 5	321, 000 355, 000 130, 000 540, 000 125, 000 30, 500 30, 000 30, 000 30, 000 190, 000 150, 000	34 34 27 14 42 19 32 18 17 126 22 30 27	3, 345, 000 2, 805, 000 2, 610, 000 1, 685, 000 3, 950, 000 3, 450, 000 2, 675, 000 1, 765, 000 3, 210, 000 12, 250, 000 1, 820, 000 4, 920, 000 2, 760, 000	86 72 52 22 80 29 68 24 29 413 41 84 57	4,741,000 3,860,000 3,265,000 1,885,000 5,040,000 3,725,000 3,629,500 1,920,000 1,966,000 2,300,000 6,310,000 3,535,000	118 96 72 33 102 39 76 31 35 523 44 148 89	13, 513, 500 8, 497, 680 7, 035, 000 4, 595, 500 11, 581, 500 5, 130, 000 8, 472, 000 3, 460, 000 42, 533, 300 4, 130, 000 17, 130, 900 10, 440, 000
Total Southern States.	468	11,700,000	147	4, 746, 500	442	47, 245, 000	1,057	63, 691, 500	1, 406	145, 014, 380
Ohio Indiana Illinois Michigan Wisconsin Minnesota	101 86 146 10 35 169	2, 525, 000 2, 150, 000 3, 650, 000 250, 000 875, 000 4, 225, 000	17 15 16 3 4 15	598,000 483,000 553,500 100,000 125,000 471,000	84 62 76 25 27 29	11, 975, 000 6, 900, 000 11, 960, 000 4, 740, 000 3, 300, 000 4, 500, 000	202 163 238 38 66 213	15, 098, 000 9, 533, 000 16, 163, 500 5, 090, 000 4, 300, 000 9, 196, 000	375 256 419 99 130 269	61, 480, 200 26, 366, 242 58, 728, 350 15, 077, 500 16, 250, 000 21, 566, 000

States, etc.	Capital \$25,000.		Capital over \$25,000 and less than \$50,000.		Capital \$50,000 and over.		Total organizations.		re	onal banks eporting ot. 1, 1909.
	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital paid in.
Iowa Missouri	102 32	\$2,550,000 800,000	19 13	\$630,000 420,000	55 36	\$3,320,000 11,285,000	176 81	\$6,500,000 12,505,000	320 129	\$20, 585, 000 33, 585, 990
Total Middle Western States	681	17,025,000	102	3,380,500	394	57, 980, 000	1, 177	78, 385, 500	1,997	253, 639, 282
North Dakota. South Dakota. Nebraska Kansas Montana W yoming. Colorado. New Mexico Oklahoma  Total Western States.  Washington Oregon. California.	63 86 87 17 11 44 23 255 699 31 29 65	2,825,000 1,575,000 2,150,000 2,175,000 425,000 275,000 1,100,000 575,000 17,475,000 17,475,000 775,000 1,025,000	7 3 15 7 3 	215,000 90,000 515,000 250,000 100,000 301,000 125,000 675,000 2,271,000 70,000 26,000 130,000	7 11 28 29 11 11 32 10 41 	400,000 550,000 1,885,000 2,250,000 1,010,000 625,000 2,550,000 575,000 2,905,000 12,750,000 1,745,000 1,435,000 15,062,800	127 77 129 123 31 22 85 37 316 947 57 50 143	3, 440, 000 2, 215, 000 4, 550, 000 4, 675, 000 1, 535, 000 3, 951, 000 1, 275, 000 9, 955, 000 32, 496, 000 2, 186, 000 16, 817, 800	74 72 159	4,872,500 3,715,000 14,000,000 12,092,500 4,411,000 9,342,300 2,070,000 61,818,300 9,022,500 5,161,000 37,484,150
daho. Utah Nevada. Arizona. Alaska	6 3 4	650,000 150,000 75,000 100,000	3 1 1	95,000 30,000 30,000	12 4 8 4 1	710,000 525,000 1,175,000 200,000 50,000	41 11 11 9	1,455,000 705,000 1,250,000 330,000 50,000	45 20 12 13 2	2,369,500 2,180,000 1,832,000 930,000 100,000
Total Pacific States	164	4,100,000	12	381,000	147	20,902,800	323	25,383,800	397	59,079,150
Hawaii. Porto Rico.		50,000			$\frac{2}{1}$	550,000 100,000	4 1	600,000 100,000	4 1	610,000 100,000
Total island possessions.	2	50,000			3	650,000	5	700,000	5	710,000
Total United States	2,392	59,800,000	376	12,305,500	1,540	188,977,800	4,308	261,083,300	6,977	944, 642, 067

Number and capital of national banks, by classes, organized since March 14, 1900, number of national banks organized in each month and year since that date, together with the number and classification of organizations during the past year, are shown in the following tables:

Summary, by Classes, of National Banks Organized from March 14, 1900, to October 31, 1909.

Classification.	Conversions.		Reo	rganization.		Primary anization.	Total.		
	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.	
Capital less than \$50,000 Capital \$50,000 or over		\$9,218,000 32,317,800	842 498	\$22,327,000 66,260,000			2,768 1,540	\$72,105,500 188,977,800	
Total	584	41,535,800	1,340	88,587,000	2,384	130,960,500	4,308	261,083,300	

# Number of National Banks Organized in each Month from March 14, 1900, to October 31, 1909.

Month.	1900.	1901.	1902.	1903.	1904.	1905.	1906.	1907.	1903.	1909.
*	No.	No.	No.	No.						
January February		36 31	40 28	34 50	36 35	45 39	45 41	40 42	32 36	28 20
March	6	35	41	56	42	50	41	50	39	22
April May	46 66	30 54	50 50	51 47	46 42	42 49	43 45	46 52	34 33	26 24
June	95	40	42	58	43	48	42	55	21	44
July August	46 44	41 27	38 42	43 36	22 38	37 44	32 33	40 39	37 20	28
September	20 25	23 27	38 33	31 57	32 43	35 36	31	46 28	14 18	24 22
October	21	32	36	20	36	23	$\begin{array}{c} 41 \\ 27 \end{array}$	19	21	22
December	29	36	54	32	45	38	41	23	18	
Total	398	412	492	515	460	486	462	490	323	270

# Number and Classification of National Banks Organized during the Year ended October 31, 1909.

Month.	Primary organizations.		Reor	ganizations.	Cor	versions.		Total.	Bonds de-	
	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.	ital. No. Capital. No. Capital.		posited.			
November		\$330,000	6	\$400,000 100,000	5	\$165,000 465,000	21 18	\$895,000	\$239,320	
December	16	1,850,000 1,735,000	6	680,000	6	360,000	28	2,415,000 $2,775,000$	280, 010 551, 520	
February	10	905,000	8	615,000	2	75,000	20	1,595,000	308, 750	
March	10	485,000	6	575, 000	6	1,225,000	22	2,285,000	410,300	
April	14 15	475,000	6 5	205, 000	6	850,000	26	1,530,000	514,000	
May June	24	805,000 1,280,000	8	435,000 500,000	12	300,000 990,000	24 44	1,540,000 2,770,000	570, 760 884, 260	
July	15	510,000	3	110,000	10	675,000	28	1, 295, 000	364, 530	
August	$\frac{1}{24}$	935,000	6	1, 165, 000	2	100,000	32	2, 200, 000	420, 250	
September	15	1,200,000	5	700,000	4	125,000	24	2,025,000	429, 260	
October	14	1,040,000	5	246, 000	3	225,000	22	1,505,000	423, 760	
Total	176	11,550,000	67	5,725,000	66	5,555,000	309	22,830,000	5, 396, 720	

Growth of national banks, as indicated by the number, capital stock, etc., between March 14, 1900, and October 31, 1909, is shown in the following table:

Number of National Banks in Existence, Authorized Capital Stock, Bonds on Deposit to Secure Circulation, Circulation Secured by Bonds and by Lawful Money, on March 14, 1900, October 31, 1906, 1907, 1908, and 1909.

	Mar. 14, 1900.	Oct. 31, 1906.	Oct. 31, 1907.	Oct. 31, 1908.	Oct. 31, 1909.
Number of banks. Authorized capital. Bonds on deposit. Circulation on bonds. Circulation, lawful money. Total circulation.	\$616,308,095 \$244,611,570 \$216,374,795	6,225 \$845,939,775 \$539,653,180 \$536,933,169 \$46,238,816 \$583,171,985	6,650 \$909,274,775 \$566,994,910 \$562,727,614 \$47,252,852 \$609,980,466	6,873 \$930,365,275 \$632,624,850 \$626,778,555 \$39,065,637 \$665,844,192	7,025 \$964,621,925 \$679,545,740 \$678,344,764 \$25,595,793 \$703,940,557

Number of national banks organized in each State and geographical division, together with the number in active operation, in liquidation, and those placed in charge of receivers, appears in the following table:

Number of National Banks Organized, Insolvent, and in Voluntary Liquidation from Beginning of the System (February 25, 1863) to October 31, 1909; also Number in Operation on that Date.

Maine         108         31         77           New Hampshire         71         4         9         58           Vermont         74         7         17         50           Massachusetts         309         13         101         195           Rhode Island         65         43         22         20           Connecticut         108         4         24         80           Total New England States         735         28         225         482           New York         653         47         165         441           New Jersey         212         8         17         187           Pennsylvania         956         35         110         811           Delaware         22         28         22         28           Maryland         117         1         11         105           West Vork         10         1         1         10	States.	Organized.	Insolvent.	In liqui- dation.	In opera- tion.
Connecticut.         108         4         24         80           Total New England States         735         28         225         482           New York         653         47         165         441           New Jersey         212         8         17         187           Pennsylvania         956         35         110         811           Delaware         28         28         28           Maryland         117         1         11         105           District of Columbia         23         3         8         12           Total Eastern States         1,989         94         311         1,584           Virginia         116         1         19         96           North Carolina         116         1         19         96           North Carolina         92         5         12         75           South Carolina         44         1         9         34           Georgia         125         6         17         102           Florida         54         9         6         39           Alabama         109         8         24         77 <td>New Hampshire. Vermont Massachusetts.</td> <td>71 74 309</td> <td>7</td> <td>9 17 101</td> <td>58 50 195</td>	New Hampshire. Vermont Massachusetts.	71 74 309	7	9 17 101	58 50 195
New York         653         47         165         441           New Jersey         212         8         17         187           Pennsylvania         956         35         110         811           Delaware         28         28         28           Maryland         117         1         11         105           District of Columbia         23         3         8         12           Total Eastern States         1,989         94         311         1,584           Virginia         116         1         19         96           North Carolina         92         5         12         75           South Carolina         92         5         12         75           South Carolina         44         1         9         34           Georgia         125         6         17         102           Florida         54         9         6         39           Alabama         109         8         24         77           Mississisppi         41         2         8         31           Louisiana         57         5         17         35	Connecticut		4		22 80
New Jersey.         212         8         17         187           Pennsylvania         956         35         110         811           Delaware         28          28           Maryland         117         1         11         105           District of Columbia         23         3         8         12           Total Eastern States         1,989         94         311         1,584           Virginia         116         1         19         96           North Carolina         92         5         12         75           South Carolina         92         5         12         75           South Carolina         44         1         9         34           Georgia         125         6         17         102           Florida         54         9         6         39           Alabama         109         8         24         77           Mississisppi         41         2         8         31           Louisiana         57         5         17         35           Texas         693         31         140         52	Total New England States	735	28	225	482
District of Columbia         23         3         8         12           Total Eastern States         1,989         94         311         1,584           Virginia.         142         6         18         118           West Virginia         116         1         19         96           North Carolina         92         5         12         75           South Carolina         44         1         9         34           Georgia         125         6         17         102           Florida         54         9         6         39           Alabama         109         8         24         77           Mississippi         41         2         8         31           Louisiana         57         5         17         35           Texas         693         31         140         522           Arkansas         693         31         140         522           Arkansas         55         4         6         45           Kentucky         197         5         44         148           Tennessee         1,861         90         357         1,414	New Jersey Pennsylvania Delaware	212 956 28	8 35	17 110	187 811 28
Virginia         142         6         18         118           West Virginia         116         1         19         96           North Carolina         92         5         12         75           South Carolina         44         1         9         34           Georgia         125         6         17         102           Florida         54         9         6         39           Alabama         109         8         24         77           Mississisppi         41         2         8         31           Louisiana         57         5         17         35           Texas         693         31         140         522           Arkansas         55         4         6         45           Kentucky         197         5         44         14           Total Southern States         1,861         90         357         1,414           Ohio         575         25         170         380           Indiana         353         15         79         259           Illinois         554         21         107         426	MarylandDistrict of Columbia				
West Virginia         116         1         19         96           North Carolina         92         5         12         75           South Carolina         44         1         9         34           Georgia         125         6         17         102           Florida         54         9         6         39           Alabama         109         8         24         77           Mississippi         41         2         8         31           Louisiana         57         5         17         35           Texas         693         31         140         522           Arkansas         55         4         6         45           Kentucky         197         5         44         148           Tennessee         136         7         37         92           Total Southern States         1,861         90         357         1,414           Ohio         575         25         170         380           Indiana         353         15         79         259           Illinois         554         21         107         426	Total Eastern States	1,989	94	311	1,584
Ohio         575         25         170         380           Indiana         353         15         79         259           Illinois         554         21         107         426           Michigan         207         15         92         100           Wisconsin         190         6         54         130           Minnesota         324         8         47         269           Iowa         425         15         88         322           Missouri         212         12         70         130	West Virginia. North Carolina South Carolina Georgia Florida Alabama Mississippi Louisiana Texas Arkansas. Kentucky Tennessee	116 92 44 125 54 109 41 57 693 55 197	1 5 1 6 9 8 2 5 31 4 5 7	19 12 9 17 6 24 8 17 140 6 44 37	96 75 34 102 39 77 31 35 522 45 148 92
Indiana     353     15     79     259       Illinois     554     21     107     426       Michigan     207     15     92     100       Wisconsin     190     6     54     130       Minnesota     324     8     47     269       Iowa     425     15     88     322       Missouri     212     12     70     130	Total Southern States	1,861	90	357	1,414
Total Middle Western States.         2,840         117         707         2,016	Indiana. Illinois. Michigan. Wisconsin. Minnesota.	353 554 207 190 324 425	15 21 15 6 8 15	79 107 92 54 47 88	259 426 100 130 269 322
	Total Middle Western States	2,840	117	707	2,016

Number of National Banks Organized, Insolvent, and in Voluntary Liquidation from Beginning of the System, etc.—Continued.

States.	Organized.	Insolvent.	In liqui- dation.	In opera- tion.
North Dakota South Dakota Nebraska Kansas Montana Wording Colorado New Mexico Oklaboma	170 130 298 343 75 37 150 54	14 11 20 36 10 2 9 4	15 24 59 100 17 5 26 8	141 95 219 207 48 30 115 42
Total Western States	1,604	114	370	1,120
Washington Oregon California Idaho Utah Wash Arizona Arizona Alaska	135 92 195 55 28 • 14 17 2	23 7 7 1 1 1	37 13 24 8 7 1 3	75 72 164 46 20 12 13
Total Pacific States	538	41	93	404
Hawaii Porto Rico	4			4
Total island possessions	5			5
Total United States	9,572	a 484	2,063	7,025

a Total number of receiverships, 508. Four banks failed for the second time, and 20 were restored to solvency.

#### EXTENSION OF CORPORATE EXISTENCE OF NATIONAL BANKS.

The act of 1864 fixes the corporate life of a national banking association at twenty years. Under date of July 12, 1882, the act was passed authorizing extensions for an additional period of twenty years, and second extensions were authorized by the act of April 12, 1902. From 1882 to October 31, 1909, first extension of charters were granted to 2,795 banks and under the act of 1902 to 969 banks. During the past year 130 charters were extended for the first time and 1 for the second. During 1910 the charters of 190 banks may be extended for the first time and 24 for the second. For the information of banks interested there is given in the appendix of this report a list of all associations the charters of which will expire during the year ending October 31, 1910.

#### CHANGES IN TITLES OF NATIONAL BANKS.

In the year ended October 31, 1909, there were nine changes of corporate titles of national banking associations, the banks concerned, the new and old titles, with date of approval of the changes, being shown in the following table:

No.	Title and location.	Date.
953	"The New Castle National Bank," New Castle, Me., to "The New Castle National Bank of Damariscotta," Me	1908. Nov. 16
8136 5296	"The Logan National Bank," Logan, W. Va., to "The First National Bank of Logan" "The First National State Bank of Sheridan," Ind., to "The First National Bank of	1909. Jan. 15
0200	Sheridan "	Jan. 20
6425	"The Consolidated National Bank of New York," N. Y., to "The National Reserve Bank of the City of New York"	Mar. 1
9174	"The London Paris National Bank of San Francisco," Cal., to "The Anglo & London Paris National Bank of San Francisco".	Mar. 17
8026 335	"The National Bank of Rochester," N. Y., to "Lincoln National Bank of Rochester" "The First National Bank of Bridgeport," Conn., to "The First-Bridgeport National	Apr. 7
990	Bank".	July 21
6964	"The Lackawanna National Bank of West Seneca," N. Y., to "Lackawanna National Bank," Lackawanna, N. Y.	Aug. 2
6408	"The New Haven National Bank," New Haven, Pa., to "The Union National Bank of Connellsville," Pa.	Oct. 16

#### VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATIONS.

Under section 5220 of the Revised Statutes, a national banking association may be placed in voluntary liquidation at any time prior to the expiration of its corporate existence, under authority therefor of a resolution adopted by shareholders representing at least two-thirds of the capital stock. During the current year 149 associations, with \$14,225,850 capital stock, were closed voluntarily, of which 25, with capital of \$6,935,850, were absorbed by other national banking associations; 14, with capital of \$2,175,000, were absorbed by state banks or trust companies; 83, with capital of \$3,610,000, liquidated to reorganize as state banks; 2, with capital of \$300,000, the corporate existence of which expired by limitation, were succeeded by new national banking associations; and 25, with capital of \$1,205,000, closed to discontinue business. The following is a list of banks placed in voluntary liquidation during the year ended October 31, 1909; the names, where known, of succeeding banks, in cases of succession, being also given:

	Data	Date of	G4-3			
Name and location of bank and of succeeding bank.	Date of closing.	authority to commence business.	Capital stock.	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.
First National Bank, Tallapoosa Ga. (7220); succeeded by Bank of Tallapoosa	Sept. 8,1908 Sept. 12,1908	Apr. 21,1904 Apr. 24,1901	\$25,000 30,000	\$25,000 30,000	\$16,070 10,600	\$8,930 19,900
oner. City National Bank, Cordell, Okla. (6647); succeeded by Cordell State Bank National Bank of Commerce, Denver, Colo. (4358); consolidated with United States National Bank	Nov. 10, 1908	Dec. 14,1901 Feb. 26,1903	25,000 25,000	12,500 6,500	3,650 2,900	8,850 3,600
of Denver. Altus National Bank, Altus, Okla. (7159); succeeded by Altus State Bank First National Bank, Remington, Ind. (8060) American National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. (7581); succeeded by American Deposit and Trust Co.,	Nov. 14,1908 Nov. 15,1908	July 8,1890 Feb. 15,1904 Jan. 22,1906	500,000 30,000 25,000	500,000 7,500 6,600	479,100 3,450 2,650	20,900 4,050 3,950
Pittsburg American National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio (8438); absorbed by Fifth-Third National Bank of Cin- cinnati	Nov. 23,1908 Nov. 24,1908	Jan. 28,1905 Nov. 22,1906	400,000 500,000	100,000 50,000	46,600 25,550	53,400 24,450
Cherokee National Bank, Tahlequah, Okla. (6414); succeeded by Oklahoma State Bank, of Tahlequah. Citizens National Bank, Waurika, Okla. (8715); succeeded by First State Bank First National Bank, Eldorado, Okla. (8126); succeeded by First State Bank of Eldorado. State National Bank, Blackwell, Okla. (7583); succeeded by State Guaranty Bank of Blackwell. Newport News National Bank, Newport News, Va. (6781) Farmers National Bank, Temple, Okla. (8310). Bokchito National Bank, Bokchito, Okla. (7499); succeeded by Bokchito State Bank First National Bank, Alton, Okla. (8790); succeeded by Bank of Afton. Clinton National Bank, Clinton, Okla. (681); consolidated with First State Bank of Clinton. First National Bank, Frankston, Tex. (7623)	Dec. 4, 1908 Dec. 14, 1908 Dec. 15, 1908 Dec. 16, 1908 Dec. 19, 1908 Dec. 21, 1908	Sept. 9,1902 May 29,1907 Mar. 7,1906 Jan. 30,1905 May 14,1903 July 25,1906 Dec. 3,1904 July 9,1907 June 23,1903 Feb. 23,1905	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 100,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	6, 250 6, 250 6, 500 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 6, 250 9, 000 25, 000 6, 300	3, 150 3, 200 3, 250 9, 700 503 21, 350 2, 900 4, 250 17, 600 3, 050	3,100 3,050 3,250 15,300 24,497 3,650 3,350 4,750 7,400 3,250
Alva National Bank, Alva, Okla. (6490); succeeded by Alva Security Bank of Alva.  First National Bank, Bokchito, Okla. (6683); succeeded by Citizens State Bank.  Farmers and Merchants' National Bank, Eldorado, Okla. (8944); succeeded by Farmers and Merchants' State Bank of Eldorado.	Dec. 22, 1908 Dec. 29, 1908 Dec. 30, 1908	Nov. 15, 1902 Mar. 21, 1903 Nov. 12, 1907	40,000 25,000 25,000	36,000 6,250 6,500	14,600 2,700 3,100	21, 400 3, 550 3, 400
chants' State Bank of Eldorado.  First National Bank, Mannsville, Okla. (6578); succeeded by First State Bank of Mannsville.  Merchants and Farmers' National Bank, Weatherford, Tex. (3975); succeeded by Merchants and Farmers State Bank of Weatherford.  United States National Bank, San Francisco, Cal. (7691); consolidated with Merchants National	Dec. 31, 1908	Jan. 10,1903 Feb. 7,1889	25,000 100,000	6,250 100,000	3,150 41,250	3, 100 58, 750
Bank of San Francisco  Swedish-American National Bank, Minneapolis, Minn. (4951); consolidated with North Western	do	* ''	200,000	200,000	115, 553	84, 447
National Bank of Minneapolis.  Bankers' National Bank, Kansas City, Kans. (8602); succeeded by Peoples National Bank of Kansas City	(Jan. 2,1909	Apr. 18,1894 Mar. 20,1907	500,000 250,000	500,000 100,000	493, 200 38, 203	6,800 61,797
First National Bank, Granite, Okla. (8342); succeeded by State Guaranty Bank of Granite	Jan. 11,1909 Jan. 12,1909	Aug. 28, 1906 Jan. 8, 1907	25,000 35,000	6,250 30,000	2,900 15,300	3,350 14,700
Union National Bank, Kansas City, Mo. (3637); absorbed by National Bank of Commerce of Kansas City.	1	· '	600,000	600,000	63,400	536,600

	D-4	Date of	Control		Circulation.	
Name and location of bank and of succeeding bank.	Date of closing.	authority to commence business.	Capital stock.	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.
City National Bank, East St. Louis, Ill. (8932); absorbed by Illinois State Trust Co. Bank of East St. Louis.	Jan. 16,1909	Oct. 26,1907	\$200,000	\$200,000	\$192,550	<b>\$7,45</b> 0
American National Bank, Everett, Wash. (6053); consolidated with First National Bank of Everett.	do	Dec. 19, 1901	100,000	100,000	35, 400	64,600
Alvord National Bank, Alvord, Tex. (6067); succeeded by Alvord State Bank. First National Bank, Milburn, Okla. (7842); succeeded by Johnson County State Bank of Milburn.	do	Dec. 27,1901	50,000	12,500	4,800	7,700
First National Bank, Milburn, Okla. (7842); succeeded by Johnson County State Bank of Milburn. Chandler National Bank, Chandler Okla. (8142).	Jan. 18,1909	July 25, 1905 Feb. 28, 1902	25,000 25,000	6,250 6,500	2,750 2,050	3,500 4,450
Farmers' National Bank, Newkirk, Okla. (8214); succeeded by Farmers State Bank of Newkirk	Jan. 19.1909	May 10,1906	25,000	10,000	4,005	5,995
Chandler National Bank, Chandler, Okla. (6142).  Farmers' National Bank, Newkirk, Okla. (8214); succeeded by Farmers State Bank of Newkirk.  Comanche National Bank, Comanche, Okla. (8366); succeeded by Comanche State Bank.	Jan. 20,1909	Sept. 17,1906	25,000	6,250	6,200	50
National Bank of Commerce, Holdenville, Okla. (6540).  People's National Bank, New Orleans, La. (7498); absorbed by Peoples Savings Trust and Banking	do	Dec. 18,1902	25,000	6,250	2,500	3,750
Co. of New Orleans	Tan 90 1000	Dec. 1.1904	200,000	150,000	66,500	83,500
First National Bank, Omro. Wis. (5566); succeeded by Farmers Bank of Omro	Jan. 30,1909	Aug. 31,1900	30,000	25,000	9,800	15,200
First National Bank, Waverly, Tenn. (5963); succeeded by Citizens National Bank of Waverly	Feb. 1,1909	Sept. 12,1901 Nov. 13,1905	35,000   25,000	$8,750 \\ 6,250$	3,300 2,950	5,450 3,300
First National Bank, Ravia, Okla. (7976).  People's National Bank, Economy, Pa. (7528); consolidated with First National Bank of Ambridge.	do	Dec. 27,1904	50,000	12,500	4,800	7,700
First National Bank, Kaw City, Okla (8577); succeeded by First State Bank of Kaw City	Feb. 3,1909	Mar. 4,1907	25,000	10,000	2,800	7,200
Commercial National Bank, Pendleton, Oreg. (7301); consolidated with American National Bank of Pendleton	Ti-1. 5 1000	T 14 1004	50,000	50,000	44,500	5,500
First National Bank, Cordell, Okla. (6052); succeeded by Oklahoma State Bank of Cordell.	Feb. 5,1909	June 14,1904 Dec. 16,1901	25,000	6,300	3,650	2,650
First National Bank, Havre, Mont. (5676); consolidated with Security State Bank of Havre	Feb. 6.1909	Jan. 11,1901	25,000	6,500	2,700	3,800
First National Bank, Waukomis, Okla. (7967); succeeded by First State Bank of Waukomis	Feb. 10,1909	Nov. 1,1905	25,000	6,250	2,850	3,400
Farmers' National Bank, Vinita, Okia. (6002); Succeeded by Farmers' State Bank of Vinita	Feb. 11,1909 Feb. 12,1909	Feb. 2,1903 Dec. 5,1905	25,000 25,000	6,500 25,000	2,450 11,600	4,050 13,400
First National Bank, Terral, Okla. (7996)	100. 12,1000		· ' !		,	,
Bank of Broken Arrow.	Feb. 15,1909	Feb. 6,1905	25,000	25,000	11,600	13,400
First National Bank, Hanley Falls, Minn. (6285); succeeded by First State Bank of Hanley Falls	do	June 2,1902 Feb. 14,1908	25,000 25,000	20,000 10,000	7,350 3,630	$12,650 \\ 6,370$
First National Bank, Mulhall, Okia. (9032)	Feb. 20, 1909	Jan. 20, 1891	200,000	200,000	123,500	76,500
Farmers' National Bank, Midlothian, Tex. (8568); absorbed by First National Bank of Midlothian.	do	Feb. 26,1907	25,000	6, 250	2,650	3,600
First National Bank, Sayre, Okla. (6058); succeeded by First State Bank of Sayre.  First National Bank, Collinsville, Okla. (6138); succeeded by Oklahoma State Bank of Collinsville.	Feb. 22, 1909	Dec. 20, 1901 Feb. 26, 1902	25,000 25,000	25,000 8,500	9,250 3,050	15,750 5,450
First National Bank Ellr City Okla (5766): succeeded by First State Bank of Ellr City	Trah 23 1000 I	Apr. 3,1901	100,000	25,000	10,300	14,700
First National Bank, Erick, Okla, (8010): succeeded by First State Bank of Erick	Feb 24 1909	Dec. 15,1905	25,000	10,000	4,100	5,900
First National Bank, Hastings, Okla. (8209); succeeded by Oklahoma State Bank of Hastings	Feb. 27, 1909	May 7,1906	25,000	6,250	2,900	3,350
First National Bank, Hastings, Okla. (8209); succeeded by Oklahoma State Bank of Hastings First National Bank, Muldrow, Okla. (6717); succeeded by Cherokee State Bank of Muldrow American National Bank, Tishomingo, Okla. (7042); succeeded by American State Bank of Tish-	do	Apr. 10, 1903	25,000	17,500	7,950	9, 550
omingo	Feb. 28,1909	Nov. 24, 1903	25,000	25,000		25,000
American National Bank, Winchester, Tenn. (8631); consolidated with Farmers' National Bank		· 1	2	*0. *00		F 150
of Winchester.  First National Bank, Tonlawa, Okla. (7444); succeeded by First State Bank of Tonkawa	Mar. 1,1909	Apr. 3,1907 Oct. 17,1904	25,000 25,000	12,500 $25,000$	5, 350 9, 300	7,150 15,700
First National Bank, Compbellsport, Wis. (6222); succeeded by First State Bank of Campbellsport.	Mar. 6.1909	Apr. 22,1902	25,000	10,000	3,250	6,750
			2,	-,	-,	,

First National Bank, Enid, Okla. (5335); succeeded by Enid State Guaranty Bank	Mar. 8,1909	May 7,1900	50,000	25,000	8,300	16,700
National Exchange Bank, Springheid, Mo. (5052), absorbed by Merchants. National Bank of Springfield.	Mar. 10 1909	July 19, 1897	100,000	100,000	15, 450	84, 550
Springfield	Mar. 13, 1909	Sept. 24, 1906	50,000	18,300	7,650	10,650
First National Bank, Mansfield, La. (7232)	do	Apr. 28, 1904	25,000	25,000	8,050	16,950
Citizens' National Bank, Curwensville, Pa. (6969); consolidated with Curwensville National Bank.	Mar. 15, 1909	Sept. 28, 1903	100,000	100,000	45, 395	54,605
Barton National Bank, Barton, Vt. (2290); absorbed by Barton Savings Bank and Trust Co	do	July 30, 1875	100,000	50,000	19,755	30, 245
Faneuil Hall National Bank, Boston, Mass. (847); absorbed by Beacon Trust Co. of Boston	Mar. 16,1909	Feb. 27,1865	1,000,000	50,000	11,997	38,003
Blackwell National Bank, Blackwell, Okla, (6916); succeeded by Oklahoma Guaranty Bank of	·	· '		· 1	. 1	
Blackwell. First National Bank, Fort Gibson, Okla. (6539).	Mar. 17,1909	Aug. 10, 1903	30,000	30,000	8,650	21,350
First National Bank, Fort Gibson, Okla. (6539).	Mar. 19,1909	Dec. 18, 1902	25,000	6,250	2,205	4,045
Hobart National Bank, Hobart, Okla. (5915); succeeded by Hobart State Bank	[do	July 25, 1901	25,000	25,000	5,350	19,650
First National Bank, Pond Creek, Okla. (6655); succeeded by First State Bank of Pond Creek	Mar. 20, 1909	Mar. 4, 1903	25,000	25,000	7,400	17,600
First National Bank, Colbert, Okla. (7962); succeeded by Colbert State Bank.	Mar. 25, 1909	Oct. 24,1905	25,000	6,250	2,450	3,800
Houston National Bank, Houston, Tex. (4028); succeeded by Houston National Exchange Bank.	Mar. 28, 1909	May 7,1889	100,000	25,000	7,000	18,000
First National Bank, McLean, Tex. (7413); consolidated with Citizens State Bank of McLean	Mar. 30, 1909	Sept. 29, 1904	25,000	12,500	4,400	8,100
National Bank of Forney, Tex. (4014); succeeded by Farmers National Bank of Forney	Mar. 31, 1909	Apr. 18, 1889	50,000	50,000 100,000	19,755	30, 245
Boyle National Bank, Darwine, Ky. (3317); succeeded by Boyle Bank and Trust Co. of Darwine.	40	Mar. 2,1885 Mar. 21,1865	100,000 50,000	12,500	32,650 3,550	67, 350 8, 950
First National Bank, Shawneetown, Ill. (915)	do	Apr. 25, 1901	50,000	50,000	18,750	31,250
Atoka National Bank, Atoka, Okla. (5/91); succeeded by Oklaholila State Dalik of Atoka	Ann 1 1000	June 18, 1900	25,000	25,000	8,650	16,350
National Bank of Commerce, Stillwater, Okla. (5436) First National Bank, Dike, Iowa (5372); succeeded by Farmers Savings Bank of Dike	Apr. 5 1000	May 25, 1900	25,000	25,000	8,200	16,800
First National Bank, Bogalusa, La. (8959).	Apr. 5, 1909	Dec. 5, 1907	25,000	6,250	3,830	2,420
German National Bank Ochkoch Wis (4106) absorbed by Old National Bank of Ochkoch	Apr. 6,1909	Jan. 7,1890	100,000	75,000	18,950	56,050
First National Bank, Bogalusa, La. (8959) German National Bank, Oshkosh, Wis. (4196); absorbed by Old National Bank of Oshkosh First National Bank, Durand, Mich. (5415)	Apr. 7,1909	June 11,1900	25,000	25,000	6,950	18,050
Farmers' National Bank, Ponca City, Okla, (6061): succeeded by Farmers' State Bank of Ponca	Apr. 8,1909	Dec. 26,1901	25,000	25,000	6,900	18,100
First National Bank, Durand, Mich. (5415).  Farmers' National Bank, Ponca City, Okla. (6061); succeeded by Farmers' State Bank of Ponca.  First National Bank, Duncan, Okla. (5379); succeeded by First State Bank of Duncan  Yankton National Bank, Yankton, S. Dak. (4613); consolidated with First National Bank of	Apr. 13,1909	May 27,1900	50,000	25,000	8,800	16,200
Yankton National Bank, Yankton, S. Dak, (4613); consolidated with First National Bank of	12,20		,	,	, , , ,	,
Yankton	1 00 .	1 A 119. 13. 1891	50,000	50,000	8,650	41,350
First National Bank, Wewoka, Okla. (6254); succeeded by First Guaranty Bank of Wewoka	do	May 13,1902	25,000	6,250	2,000	4,250
First National Bank, Wewoka, Okla. (6254); succeeded by First Guaranty Bank of Wewoka West Virginia National Bank, Huntington, W. Va. (7359); consolidated with First National Bank		1	'			
of Huntington	Apr. 17,1909	Aug. 11,1904	135,000	125,000	48,900	76,100
Carmen National Bank, Carmen, Okla. (6844); succeeded by State Guaranty Bank of Carmen	Apr. 19,1909	June 19,1903	25,000	25,000	7,150	17,850
Oklahoma National Bank, Shawnee, Okla. (5875); succeeded by Oklahoma State Bank of Shawnee.	May 1,1909	June 24,1901	50,000	50,000	13,900	36,100
First National Bank, Geneva, Ala. (5714); succeeded by Bank of Geneva.  American National Bank, Bluefield, W. Va. (7734); absorbed by Fidelity Banking and Trust Co.	do	Feb. 15,1901	50,000	50,000	21,850	28,150
American National Bank, Bluefield, W. Va. (7734); absorbed by Fidelity Banking and Trust Co.	3-	35 11 1005	100 000	90,000	22 700	40, 200
of Bluefield.  Merchants' and Planters' National Bank, Davis, Okla. (7442); succeeded by Oklahoma State Bank	do	May 11,1905	100,000	80,000	33,700	46,300
of Davis	do	Oct. 15,1904	35,000	35,000	9,400	25,600
Farmers' National Bank, Westchester, Pa. (2857); absorbed by Farmers' and Mechanics' Trust	uo	. 001. 15,1904	30,000	35,000	9,400	20,000
Co. of Wastahaster	1 May 2 1000	Jan. 11,1883	100,000	25,000	8,550	16,450
Commercial National Bank, Salt Lake City, Utaha (4051); succeeded by Continental National Bank		141. 11,1000	200,000	20,000	0,000	10, 100
of Salt Lake City	May 6,1909	June 12,1889	200,000	200,000	51,600	148,400
National Bank of Pond Creek, Okla. (7103); succeeded by Farmers' Guaranty Bank of Pond Creek.			25,000	25,000	6,100	18,900
Childress National Bank, Childress, Tex. (6024); absorbed by City National Bank of Childress	May 8,1909	Nov. 18, 1901	50,000	12,500	3,800	8,700
First National Bank, Suiphur, Okla, (5748); absorbed by Security State Bank of Sulphur	May 12,1909	Mar. 20, 1901	50,000	50,000	12,500	37,500
First National Bank, Talihina, Okla, (7780); succeeded by First State Bank of Talihina.	May 14,1909	June 10,1905	25,000	12,500	4,400	8,100
First National Bank, Talihina, Okla. (7780); succeeded by First State Bank of Talihina.  Okmulgee National Bank, Okmulgee, Okla. (6855); succeeded by Okmulgee State Bank	May 17,1909	June 25,1903	50,000	50,000	12,850	37,150
First National Bank, Sallisaw, Okia. (5596).  National City Bank, Houston, Tex. (8288); consolidated with Lumberman's National Bank of	May 18,1909	Oct. 15,1900	25,000	25,000	18,650	6,350
National City Bank, Houston, Tex. (8288), consolidated with Lumberman's National Bank of	1	1			<b>50</b> 05 -	
Houston	.   May 25,1909	July 2,1906	250,000	250,000	58,605	191,395
a Emirad by limitat	ion					

Name and location of bank and of succeeding bank.	Date of closing.	Date of authority to commence business.	Capital stock.	Circulation.		
				Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.
Citizens' National Bank, Calvin, Okla. (7053); succeeded by Citizens State Bank of Calvin	June 1,1909 June 2,1909 June 15,1909 do	Dec. 5,1903 Mar. 2,1905 Oct. 2,1901 July 10,1902 May 4,1906 Apr. 11,1904	\$25,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	\$6,250 25,000 25,000 25,000 6,250	\$1,600 5,700 16,800 6,100 1,100 2,250	\$4,650 19,300 8,200 18,900 5,150
First National Bank, Olustee, Okla. (8316); succeeded by First State Bank of Olustee. First National Bank, Kingston, Okla. (7893). Farmers' National Bank, Hubbard, Tex. (7407); absorbed by First State Bank of Hubbard. Farmers National Bank, Kingman, Kans. (7412); succeeded by Farmers State Bank of Kingman. Anoka National Bank, Anoka, Nebr. (6464); succeeded by Boyd County State Bank of Anoka. First National Bank, Longton, Kans. (8525); succeeded by State Bank of Longton. First National Bank, Tuttle, Okla. (8475). First National Bank, Greenup, Ill. (6191); consolidated with Greenup National Bank.	June 22, 1909 June 24, 1909 June 30, 1909 July 1, 1909	July 30, 1906 Aug. 30, 1905 Sept. 23, 1904 Sept. 26, 1904 Oct. 22, 1902 Jan. 29, 1907 Dec. 20, 1906 Apr. 4, 1902	25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	7,000 6,250 7,000 50,000 10,000 6,250 6,250 25,000	1,820 1,650 1,800 2,400 1,300 1,510 1,100 5,305	5, 180 4, 600 5, 200 47, 600 8, 700 4, 740 5, 150 19, 695
Bankers' National Bank, Ardmore, Okla. (8354); succeeded by Guaranty State Bank of Ardmore. Bridgeport National Bank, Bridgeport, Conn. (910); absorbed by First Bridgeport National Bank. Ochiltree National Bank of Chiltree National Bank, Keota, Okla. (8177); succeeded by First State Bank of Keota.  First National Bank, Elgin, Minn. (7184); succeeded by First State Bank of Elgin.  National Bank of Holton, Kans. (5041); succeeded by Linscott State Bank of Holton.  First National Bank, Frederick, Md. (1589); absorbed by Central National Bank of Frederick.	July 15, 1909 July 20, 1909 do July 26, 1909 July 31, 1909	Apr. 4,1902 Sept. 6,1906 Mar. 18,1865 Oct. 11,1907 Apr. 16,1906 Mar. 25,1904 May 14,1896 Oct. 14,1865	25,000 100,000 215,850 25,000 25,000 50,000	25,000 50,000 215,850 6,250 6,250 25,000 50,000 25,000	8,200 52,060 850 1,300 2,550 5,700 8,950	41, 800 163, 790 5, 400 4, 950 22, 450 44, 300 16, 050
First National Bank, Texico, N. Mex. (8173).  First National Bank, Punxsutawney, Pa. (3030); absorbed by Punxsutawney National Bank.  Farmers' National Bank, Durant, Okla. (6928); succeeded by Oklahoma State Bank of Durant.  City National Bank, Mangum, Okla. (7328); succeeded by City State Bank of Mangum.  First National Bank, Geary, Okla. (6163).  First National Bank, De Kalb, Tex. (8449); succeeded by First State Bank of De Kalb.  Continental National Bank, Louisville, Ky. (7457); absorbed by Commercial Bank and Trust Co.	Aug. 9,1909 Aug. 17,1909 do. Aug. 18,1909 Aug. 19,1909 Aug. 20,1909	Apr. 12,1906 Aug. 15,1883 Aug. 18,1903 May 27,1904 Mar. 17,1902 Dec. 1,1906	25,000 100,000 100,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	10,000 100,000 25,000 6,250 10,000 6,250	1,050 14,050 11,000 600 900 1,660	8, 950 85, 950 14, 000 5, 650 9, 100 4, 590
of Louisville.  Bankers' National Bank, Chicago, Ill. (4787); absorbed by Commercial National Bank of Chicago. First National Bank, Mound Valley, Kans. (8107); succeeded by Peoples' State Bank of Mound Valley.  American National Bank, Los Angeles, Cal. (6545); absorbed by Citizens' National Bank of Los	Aug. 26, 1909 Aug. 31, 1909 Sept. 1, 1909	Oct. 29,1904 Aug. 3,1892 Feb. 23,1906	200,000 2,000,000 25,000	200,000 416,000 6,250	26, 203 76, 152 450	173, 797 339, 848 5, 800
Angeles  Peoples National Bank, Sedan, Kans. (7535)  First National Bank, Ponca City, Okla. (5474).  Metropolitan National Bank, Boston, Mass. (2289).  First National Bank, Shattuck, Okla. (5687); succeeded by Guarantee State Bank of Shattuck.  First National Bank, Marlow, Okla. (5724); succeeded by Guaranteed State Bank of Marlow	Sept. 6,1909 Sept. 9,1909 Sept. 11,1909	Dec. 19,1902 Dec. 30,1904 June 30,1900 July 27,1875 May 15,1907 Feb. 2,1901	700, 000 25, 000 25, 000 500, 000 25, 000 30, 000	500, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 6, 250 8, 000	98, 958 950 1, 000 3, 900 400 500	401, 042 24, 050 24, 000 46, 100 5, 850 7, 500

People's National Bank, Cherryvale, Kans. (7383); succeeded by Peoples State Bank of Cherryvale.			50,000	50,000	2,100	47,900
First National Bank, Hollis, Okla. (8061); succeeded by First State Bank of Hollis				17,500	3,800 200	13,700
First National Bank, Bronte, Tex. (8641); succeeded by First State Bank of Bronte		Apr. 13, 1907	25,000	6,250	200	6,050
National Bank of the Pacific, San Francisco, Cal. (7894); absorbed by Western National Bank of		1 .			1	
San Francisco.	Oct. 1,1909	Aug. 30,1905	300,000	300,000	34,900	265,100
Asiatic National Bank, Salem, Mass. (634); absorbed by Naumkeag National Bank of Salem						149,000
Wood National Bank, San Marcos, Tex. (3344)	Oct. 20, 1909	May 25.1885	50,000	12,500		12,500
		-				
Total, 149 banks.			14, 225, 850	8, 682, 850	3.087,174	4,995,676
	_	]				

#### SPECIAL REPORT OF CONDITION OF BANKS IN THE UNITED STATES.

Through the courtesy and assistance of the National Monetary Commission the Comptroller is enabled to present for the first time in the history of banking in this country uniform statistics relative to the condition of banks of all classes on the same date.

Individual reports as of April 28, 1909, for the use of the commission in their investigation of the monetary situation were obtained by the Comptroller through the cooperation of state officials from practically every bank in the United States operating under state charters and from a larger percentage of private banks and bankers than heretofore.

Compilation of these special reports has been made under the direction of Prof. A. Piatt Andrew, now Director of the Mint, expert adviser to the commission, as an aid to the commission's investigations and later for publication in their report to Congress now in course of preparation. The statistics as tabulated for use of the commission will comprise the most complete and comprehensive data relating to the banking institutions of this country ever before printed.

In 1908 reports were received and tabulated from 21,346 banks of all classes with aggregate resources of \$19,583,410,393. Summary of reports received and tabulated by the National Monetary Commission includes 22,491 banks with aggregate resources of \$21,095,054,420. The increase over 1908 is 1,145 in the number of

banks and \$1,511,644,027 in the total resources.

In the request for reports the cashier was advised to indicate on his report the class of bank. The classification, as made by the individual bankers, has been followed generally in the compilation, the exceptions being in cases where the term "state" checked off on the report undoubtedly intended to mean an "incorporated" bank, the title and character of business exhibited indicating a stock savings bank or trust company.

Abstracts of reports of condition of each class of banks, arranged by States and reserve cities, will appear in the appendix to this report, and a summary of reports of all reporting banks is presented herewith.

Summary of the Special Reports Obtained for and Compiled by the National Monetary Commission from 22,491 Banks of the United States and Island Possessions (Including National, State, Savings, and Private Banks and Loan and Trust Companies), Showing their Condition at the Close of Business on April 28, 1909.

#### RESOURCES.

1. Loans and discounts:	
(a) On demand, unsecured by collateral	\$660, 425, 952. 28
(b) On demand, secured by collateral	1, 939, 634, 898. 23
(c) On time, with two or more names, unsecured by	
collateral	2, 539, 965, 833. 06
(d) On time, single-name paper, unsecured by collateral	1, 351, 781, 832. 63
(e) On time, secured by collateral	2, 036, 358, 417. 46
(f) Secured by real estate mortgages or other liens on	
realty	1, 127, 276, 405. 37
(g) Not classified	269, 373, 194. 28
2. Overdrafts:	
(a) Secured	29, 435, 494. 50
$\langle b \rangle$ Unsecured	40, 264, 098. 48

3. Bonds, securities, etc., including premiums thereon: 1. Domestic securities:	
(a) United States bonds	\$792, 787, 711. 29
(b) State, county, and municipal bonds	1, 091, 541, 455. 19
(c) Railroad bonds	1, 560, 006, 360, 83
(c) Railroad bonds(d) Bonds of other public-service corporations	
(including street and interurban railway	
bonds)	466, 526, 687. 08
(e) Other bonds	379, 646, 689. 28 280, 226, 872, 27
(f) Stocks	200, 220, 012. 21
(a) Government bonds	24, 637, 510. 66
(b) Other securities	19, 068, 929. 67
4. Banking house a	408, 550, 195. 16
5. Furniture and fixtures	40, 108, 261. 75
6. Other real estate owned	95, 377, 084. 98
7. Mortgages owned	1, 378, 701, 565. 09 1, 979, 591, 028. 02
8. Due from national banks.  9. Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust com-	1, 979, 991, 026. 02
panies, and savings banks	582, 480, 674. 66
10. Checks and other cash items	57, 927, 035. 65
11. Exchanges for clearing house	379, 965, 542. 46
12. Actual cash on hand:	
(a) Gold coin	226, 866, 397. 03
(b) Gold certificates	582, 707, 820. 00
(c) Silver dollars	22, 567, 086. 00 179, 609, 270. 00
(e) Subsidiary and minor coins	32, 911, 340. 51
(f) Legal-tender notes	271, 794, 002. 00
(f) Legal-tender notes $(g)$ National-bank notes	113, 538, 094. 00
(h) Cash not classified	22, 020, 666. 80
13. Five per cent redemption fund and due from Treasurer of	
TT 1 1 Class	
United States	38, 500, 580. 14
United States	38, 500, 580. 14 72, 879, 433. 91
United States	38, 500, 580. 14 72, 879, 433. 91
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.	38, 500, 580. 14 72, 879, 433. 91
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91 21, 095, 054, 420, 72
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in.	38, 500, 580. 14 72, 879, 433. 91 21, 095, 054, 420. 72 1, 800, 036, 368. 00
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91 21, 095, 054, 420, 72
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus. 3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other	38, 500, 580. 14 72, 879, 433. 91 21, 095, 054, 420. 72 1, 800, 036, 368. 00
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus. 3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91 21, 095, 054, 420, 72 1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50 508, 534, 786, 43
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus. 3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91 21, 095, 054, 420, 72 1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in.  2. Surplus.  3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks.  5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies,	38, 500, 580. 14 72, 879, 433. 91 21, 095, 054, 420. 72 1, 800, 036, 368. 00 1, 326, 090, 642. 50 508, 534, 786. 43 1, 103, 918, 704. 30
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in.  2. Surplus.  3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks.  5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91 21, 095, 054, 420, 72 1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50 508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30 1, 380, 185, 191, 07
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus. 3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid)  4. Due to national banks.  5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks  6. Dividends unpaid.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30  1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus. 3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks.  5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.  6. Dividends unpaid.  7. Individual deposits subject to check.  8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91 21, 095, 054, 420, 72 1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50 508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30 1, 380, 185, 191, 07
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in.  2. Surplus.  3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks.  5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.  6. Dividends unpaid.  7. Individual deposits subject to check.  8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department  9. Demand certificates of deposit.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30 1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76 6, 956, 502, 690, 49 4, 926, 161, 555, 02 625, 189, 163, 97
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in.  2. Surplus.  3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks.  5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.  6. Dividends unpaid.  7. Individual deposits subject to check.  8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.  9. Demand certificates of deposit.  10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30  1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76 6, 956, 502, 690, 49 4, 926, 161, 555, 02 625, 189, 163, 97 1, 211, 831, 194, 22
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in.  2. Surplus.  3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks.  5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.  6. Dividends unpaid.  7. Individual deposits subject to check.  8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.  9. Demand certificates of deposit.  10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30  1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76 6, 956, 502, 690, 49 4, 926, 161, 555, 02 625, 189, 163, 97 1, 211, 831, 194, 22 177, 404, 218, 05
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus. 3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks. 5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks 6. Dividends unpaid. 7. Individual deposits subject to check. 8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department. 9. Demand certificates of deposit. 10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit. 11. Certified checks. 12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30  1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76 6, 956, 502, 690, 49 4, 926, 161, 555, 02 625, 189, 163, 97 1, 211, 831, 194, 22 177, 404, 218, 05 94, 011, 625, 86
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus. 3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks. 5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks 6. Dividends unpaid. 7. Individual deposits subject to check. 8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department. 9. Demand certificates of deposit. 10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit. 11. Certified checks. 12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30  1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76 6, 956, 502, 690, 49 4, 926, 161, 555, 02 625, 189, 163, 97 1, 211, 831, 194, 22 177, 404, 218, 05
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in.  2. Surplus.  3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks.  5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.  6. Dividends unpaid.  7. Individual deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.  9. Demand certificates of deposit.  10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.  11. Certified checks.  12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding.  12a. Deposits not classified.  12b. United States deposits and deposits of United States disbursing officer.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30  1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76 6, 956, 502, 690, 49 4, 926, 161, 555, 02 625, 189, 163, 97 1, 211, 831, 194, 22 177, 404, 218, 05 94, 011, 625, 86 44, 422, 717, 43
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus. 3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks. 5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks. 6. Dividends unpaid. 7. Individual deposits or deposits in interest or savings department. 9. Demand certificates of deposit. 10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit. 11. Certified checks. 12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding. 12a. Deposits not classified. 12b. United States deposits and deposits of United States disbursing officer. 13. Notes and bills rediscounted	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30  1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76 6, 956, 502, 690, 49 4, 926, 161, 555, 02 625, 189, 163, 97 1, 211, 831, 194, 22 177, 404, 218, 05 94, 011, 625, 86
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus. 3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks. 5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks. 6. Dividends unpaid. 7. Individual deposits or deposits in interest or savings department. 9. Demand certificates of deposit. 10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit. 11. Certified checks. 12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding. 12a. Deposits not classified. 12b. United States deposits and deposits of United States disbursing officer. 13. Notes and bills rediscounted. 14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30  1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76 6, 956, 502, 690, 49 4, 926, 161, 555, 02 625, 189, 163, 97 1, 211, 831, 194, 22 177, 404, 218, 05 94, 011, 625, 86 44, 422, 717, 43  70, 401, 818, 99 18, 010, 036, 35
United States  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in.  2. Surplus.  3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks.  5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.  6. Dividends unpaid.  7. Individual deposits subject to check.  8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department  9. Demand certificates of deposit.  10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.  11. Certified checks.  12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding.  12a. Deposits not classified.  12b. United States deposits and deposits of United States disbursing officer.  13. Notes and bills rediscounted  14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30  1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76 6, 956, 502, 690, 49 4, 926, 161, 555, 02 625, 189, 163, 97 1, 211, 831, 194, 22 177, 404, 218, 05 94, 011, 625, 86 44, 422, 717, 43  70, 401, 818, 99 18, 010, 036, 35 75, 047, 861, 43
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus. 3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks. 5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks. 6. Dividends unpaid. 7. Individual deposits subject to check. 8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department 9. Demand certificates of deposit. 10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit. 11. Certified checks. 12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding. 12a. Deposits not classified 12b. United States deposits and deposits of United States disbursing officer. 13. Notes and bills rediscounted 14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed. 15. Reserved for taxes.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30  1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76 6, 956, 502, 690, 49 4, 926, 161, 555, 02 625, 189, 163, 97 1, 211, 831, 194, 22 177, 404, 218, 05 94, 011, 625, 86 44, 422, 717, 43  70, 401, 818, 99 18, 010, 036, 35  75, 047, 861, 43 7, 361, 966, 12
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus. 3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks. 5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks. 6. Dividends unpaid. 7. Individual deposits subject to check. 8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department 9. Demand certificates of deposit. 10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit. 11. Certified checks. 12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding. 12a. Deposits not classified. 12b. United States deposits and deposits of United States disbursing officer. 13. Notes and bills rediscounted. 14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed. 15. Reserved for taxes. 16. National-bank notes outstanding.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30  1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76 6, 956, 502, 690, 49 4, 926, 161, 555, 02 625, 189, 163, 97 1, 211, 831, 194, 22 177, 404, 218, 05 94, 011, 625, 86 44, 422, 717, 43  70, 401, 818, 99 18, 010, 036, 35  75, 047, 861, 43 7, 361, 966, 12 636, 367, 526, 00
United States  14. All other items.  Total.  IMBILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus. 3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks. 5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks 6. Dividends unpaid. 7. Individual deposits subject to check. 8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department. 9. Demand certificates of deposit. 10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit. 11. Certified checks. 12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding. 12a. Deposits not classified. 12b. United States deposits and deposits of United States disbursing officer. 13. Notes and bills rediscounted. 14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed. 15. Reserved for taxes. 16. National-bank notes outstanding. 17. Bonds borrowed.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30  1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76 6, 956, 502, 690, 49 4, 926, 161, 555, 02 625, 189, 163, 97 1, 211, 831, 194, 22 177, 404, 218, 05 94, 011, 625, 86 44, 422, 717, 43  70, 401, 818, 99 18, 010, 036, 35  75, 047, 861, 43 7, 361, 966, 12 636, 367, 526, 00 34, 198, 821, 10
United States.  14. All other items.  Total.  LIABILITIES.  1. Capital stock paid in. 2. Surplus. 3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks. 5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks. 6. Dividends unpaid. 7. Individual deposits subject to check. 8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department 9. Demand certificates of deposit. 10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit. 11. Certified checks. 12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding. 12a. Deposits not classified. 12b. United States deposits and deposits of United States disbursing officer. 13. Notes and bills rediscounted. 14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed. 15. Reserved for taxes. 16. National-bank notes outstanding.	38, 500, 580, 14 72, 879, 433, 91  21, 095, 054, 420, 72  1, 800, 036, 368, 00 1, 326, 090, 642, 50  508, 534, 786, 43 1, 103, 918, 704, 30  1, 380, 185, 191, 07 3, 310, 944, 76 6, 956, 502, 690, 49 4, 926, 161, 555, 02 625, 189, 163, 97 1, 211, 831, 194, 22 177, 404, 218, 05 94, 011, 625, 86 44, 422, 717, 43  70, 401, 818, 99 18, 010, 036, 35  75, 047, 861, 43 7, 361, 966, 12 636, 367, 526, 00 34, 198, 821, 10 96, 066, 588, 63

STATE, SAVINGS, AND PRIVATE BANKS, AND LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES.

Summarizing the reports obtained as of April 28, 1909, it is shown that there were in operation on that date 15,598 banks other than national with aggregate resources of \$11,726,170,577, indicating an increase of 1,076 in the number of banks and \$856,724,584 over the amount of resources reported in the previous year. The returns include 11,319 state banks, 1,703 savings banks (642 of which were of the mutual class, that is, those without capital stock), 1,497 private

banks, and 1,079 loan and trust companies.

Capital stock of the state banks aggregates \$416,059,900, individual deposits \$2,466,958,665, and all resources \$3,338,669,134. Savings bank reports to the number of 1,703 show deposits aggregating \$3,713,405,709 and resources \$4,072,710,105. The 1,079 loan and trust company reports show aggregate resources of \$4,068,534,982 and deposits of \$2,835,835,180. Bankers' directories published at the beginning of the current year give the names of 4,325 private banks in operation, but a large majority of such banks, so called, are firms whose business is confined chiefly to brokerage and exchange. Private bank reports were obtained from 1,497 concerns, with capital of \$27,726,922, individual deposits of \$193,263,224, and aggregate resources of \$246,256,355.

In order to ascertain the number of depositors in savings banks as of April 28, 1909, for use of the National Monetary Commission and for incorporation in this report, the Comptroller mailed to all savings banks, both of the mutual and stock savings classes, a special request for information as to the amount of deposits and the number of depositors as shown by the books of the banks on the date named. Later, at the suggestion of the commission, it was determined to extend this inquiry to all banks, and a similar request was made of all other banks which made reports of conditions as of April 28, 1909, asking for information relating to the amount and character of deposits held and the number of depositors for each class of banks as of June 30, 1909, together with the average per cent of interest paid on each class of deposits and the minimum sum upon which interest is allowed. Out of the total of 22,491 banks which submitted reports of condition as of April 28, 18,245 banks submitted this supplementary report.

Supplementary returns, while not so complete as could be desired, furnish interesting data. The number of depositors shown must be understood as deposit accounts. It is not possible to determine the number of individual depositors, as many business men have accounts with two or more banks, and individual depositors in not a few instances keep two classes of accounts in the same bank. The banks reporting had 25,645,604 depositors or deposit accounts, and deposits of \$13,595,599,850. The sum of \$5,678,735,379 represents savings and time deposits credited to 14,894,696 depositors, all other deposits, exclusive of bank deposits, amounting to \$7,916,864,471, to the credit of 10,750,908 depositors. It further appears that the average interest paid by the banks was 3.55 per cent on savings accounts and 3.10 on other accounts. The average rate of interest paid by national banks on savings accounts was 3.34; by state banks, 3.71 per cent; mutual savings, 3.85 per cent; stock savings, 3.60

per cent; private banks and loan and trust companies paying the same average rate, 3.43 per cent. National banks to the number of 4,075 reported 2.97 per cent as the average rate of interest paid on accounts other than savings and 2,517 reported no interest paid on such accounts. Of the state banks furnishing supplemental reports, 4,016 report an average of 3.34 per cent paid on accounts other than savings and 2,560 report no interest paid on such accounts; 1,682 gave no information on this subject. Four hundred and five private banks report 3.08 per cent paid on nonsavings accounts, 321 report no interest paid, and 267 gave no information. Of the loan and trust companies 613 paid 2.34 per cent on nonsavings accounts, 169 paid no interest, and 80 gave no information. Of the commercial banks reporting, 3,620 reported a minimum deposit of \$1 or less upon which interest is allowed; 1,219 reported a minimum deposit of over \$1 and up to \$5; 317 allowed interest on amounts of \$10 and over \$5; 229 on amounts of \$25 and over \$10; 293 on amounts of \$50 and over \$25; 593 on amounts of \$100 and over \$50; 128 on amounts of \$250 and over \$100; 456 on amounts of \$500 and over \$250; 1,173 allowed no interest on accounts under \$500; and 8,677 gave no information on this subject.

In the following table is the summarized reports of condition as of April 28, 1909, obtained from state banks, savings banks, private banks, and loan and trust companies.

10774---cur 1909-----3

# [Compiled by the National Monetary Commission.]

, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	11,319 state banks.	1,703 savings banks.	1,497 private banks.	1,079 loan and trust companies.	Total, 15,598 banks, etc.
RESOURCES.					
1. Loans and discounts:		'			
(a) On demand, unsecured by collateral.	\$134,942,874.84	\$25,888,492.23	<b>\$10</b> , 654, 231, 56	\$57,002,931.16	\$228, 488, 529. 79
(b) On demand, secured by collateral (c) On time with two or more names, unsecured by collateral	227, 783, 384. 50	63,707,520.06	6,393,501.50	663, 783, 913. 57	961, 668, 319, 63
(c) On time with two or more names, unsecured by collateral.	544, 517, 435, 68 253, 689, 390, 08	86,970,215.71 33,366,744,63	42, 380, 275, 31 17, 145, 599, 68	230, 845, 369, 40 148, 161, 853, 45	904, 713, 296, 10 452, 363, 587, 84
(d) On time single-name paper, unsecured by collateral.	331,907,072.60	169, 185, 632, 86	14,703,372.16	559, 097, 215, 59	1,074,893,293.21
(f) Secured by real-estate mortgage or other liens on realty	337, 425, 070, 15	521,619,147,18	32, 126, 877. 18	179,034,348.40	1,070,205,442.91
(f) Secured by real-estate mortgage or other liens on realty(g) Not classified	179,691,360.74	31,752,040,47	33, 389, 087, 69	24, 540, 705, 38	269, 373, 194, 28
2. Overdrafts:		1 / /	, , , , , , ,	, ,	, ,
(a) Secured	17, 222, 762. 91	1,028,975.31	2, 543, 229, 40	2,049,455.89	22, 844, 423. 51
(b) Unsecured	17,093,811.29	1, 237, 533. 95	2,072,989.50	1,866,779.51	22, 271, 114.25
3. Bonds: 1. Domestic securities—	İ	1			
	5, 221, 710. 94	43, 566, 428, 18	609, 219, 30	3, 222, 380, 20	52,619,738.62
(a) United States bonds. (b) State, county, and municipal bonds.	65, 892, 211, 21	710, 159, 543, 86	3, 228, 802. 32	155, 647, 931, 87	934, 928, 489, 26
(c) Railroad bonds	75, 036, 949, 01	769, 980, 508, 90	1, 213, 577, 66	362, 404, 241, 30	1, 208, 635, 276, 87
( $d$ ) Bonds of other public-service corporations (including street and interurban railway bonds).	,,	1 ' ' '	, , , , , ,	( ' '	, , , , ,
railway bonds)	50,977,866.08	96, 554, 513. 65	1,760,406.73	168, 589, 933, 84	317, 882, 720, 30
(e) Other bonds		42,715,417.78	2,535,070.97	123, 395, 335. 61	227, 961, 803. 36
(f) Stocks	30,745,733.61	47, 576, 169. 48	2,738,744.32	164, 660, 545. 08	245, 721, 192. 49
2. Foreign securities— (a) Government bonds.	3,236,932,22	1,198,637,73	119, 858, 73	6,745,922.83	11,301,351.51
(b) Other securities.	2,593,799.06	1,519,694.89	793, 623, 85	5, 523, 019, 51	10, 430, 137, 31
4. Banking house.	76, 106, 466, 89	44, 515, 775, 33	4,600,218,89	90, 451, 784, 59	215, 674, 245, 70
5. Furniture and fixtures	22, 457, 980, 49	5, 022, 123, 61	1,993,329.55	10,634,828,10	40, 108, 261, 75
6. Other real estate owned.	21, 137, 795, 26	18, 585, 776. 87	6, 432, 840. 05	26, 129, 836, 12	72, 286, 248. 30
7. Mortgages owned	77, 395, 509. 97		4,509,824.89	198, 283, 931. 79	1,378,701,565.09
8. Due from national banks	326, 527, 392. 63	120, 572, 014. 05	31, 162, 571. 26	393, 742, 171. 45	872,004,149.39
<ol> <li>Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.</li> <li>Checks and other cash items.</li> </ol>	165, 433, 972, 80 12, 816, 439, 96	97, 905, 818, 82 2, 550, 248, 18	9,670,320.53 892,302.89	184,501,334.69 6,924,650,43	457, 511, 446. 84 23, 183, 641, 46
11. Exchanges for clearing house.		1,394,480.28	495, 429. 06	12, 205, 258, 04	76, 375, 168, 14
12. Actual eash on hand:	02, 200, 000. 10	1,001,100.20	100, 120.00	12, 200, 200.04	10,010,100.12
(a) Gold coin	45, 539, 307, 00	8,458,120,50	2,610,311.50	18,892,128.50	75, 499, 867, 50
(b) Gold certificates	51,699,470.00	5,021,380.00	759,040.00	149,559,450.00	207, 039, 340, 00
(c) Silver dollars.	7,791,096.00	812, 762.00	528, 884.00	1,564,417.00	10,697,159.00
(d) Silver certificates	26, 533, 697. 00	2,692,536.00	885, 362.00	25, 149, 149, 00	55, 260, 744. 00
(e) Subsidiary and minor coins(f) Legal-tender notes		779, 314. 03 6, 403, 348. 00	545,090.46 1,734.841.00	3,100,038.22 24,749,046.00	13, 699, 181, 22 72, 895, 792, 00

(g) National-bank notes. (h) Cash not classified.  13. All other resources.	32,007,382.00 14,184,887.39 10,180,096.61	5,546,076.00 2,983,485.41 2,927,330.95	$\substack{1,933,999.00\\2,056,178.56\\1,037,343.91}$	28, 637, 566. 00 2, 796, 115. 44 34, 641, 394. 69	68, 125, 023, 00 22, 020, 666, 80 48, 786, 166, 16
Total.	3,338,669,134.19	4,072,710,105.34	246, 256, 355. 41	4,068,534,982.65	11, 726, 170, 577. 59
LIABILITIES.					
1. Capital stock paid in 2. Surplus	416,059,900.00 152,639,305.36	59, 506, 420, 00 224, 424, 711, 93	27,726,922.00 10,195,237.01	362, 763, 223. 00 351, 699, 101. 89	866,056,465.00 738,958,356.19
<ul> <li>3. Undivided profits.</li> <li>4. Due to national banks</li> <li>5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks</li> </ul>	91,213,767.57 26,764,184.80	62, 160, 100. 11 1, 593, 731. 58	5, 533, 006. 44 1, 195, 173. 02	141, 683, 091, 23 35, 840, 845, 09	300, 589, 965. 35 65, 393, 934. 49
5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks 6. Dividends unpaid	132, 194, 365. 07 1, 039, 492. 86	92,707.96	2, 209, 063. 52 62, 003. 43	240, 912, 462, 96 985, 990, 44	381, 956, 673, 41 2, 180, 194, 69
6. Dividends unpaid 7. Individual deposits subject to check. 8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.	1,409,566,187.11 451,349,051.10	103,770,733.97 3,506,603,927.38	102, 286, 105. 39 15, 372, 946. 44	1,826,153,620.08 576,783,099.51	3, 441, 776, 646. 55 4, 550, 109, 024. 43
9. Demand certificates of deposit	413 288 220 16	89, 123, 828. 42	26, 351, 911. 02 42, 526, 272. 87	91,802,209.89 299,880,277.24	246, 499, 161, 88 844, 818, 607, 69
11. Certified checks 12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding.	9,386,309.63		585, 576, 85 233, 681, 26	17,862,855.51 10,483,178.67	60,828,687.40 21,007,935.28
13. Deposits not classified 14. Notes and bills rediscounted	8,744,291.96	2, 206, 535, 70 308, 541, 01 2, 443, 814, 14	5,906,730,48 528,229,63 2,034,768,57	12,869,939.89 2,269,264.17 18,893,731.00	44,422,717.43 $11,850,326.77$ $52,960,740.22$
15. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed 16. Reserved for taxes	1,032,451.07	376, 767. 10 1,756, 819. 85	20, 104, 92 3, 488, 622, 56	2,800,103.13 74,851,988.95	4, 229, 426, 22 92, 531, 714, 59
Total		4,072,710,105.34	246, 256, 355. 41	4,068,534,982.65	11,726,170,577.59

a Includes 44 reports dated February 15, 9 dated March 31, 15 dated May 18, and 18 dated June 30, 1909.

For the purpose of comparison a table exhibiting the principal items of resources and liabilities of banks other than national in the years, 1900, 1906, 1907, 1908, 1909, is submitted herewith.

CONSOLIDATED RETURNS FROM STATE, SAVINGS, PRIVATE BANKS, AND LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES.

Items.	1900.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.
Loans	220, 667, 109	\$5,656,832,201 2,790,159,501 334,938,185 739,163,401	\$6, 099, 897, 535 2, 931, 506, 252 391, 847, 497 807, 178, 262	\$5, 797, 611, 743 2, 873, 226, 958 479, 116, 289 838, 058, 353	a\$6, 385, 522, 766. 61 3, 009, 480, 709. 72 525, 237, 773. 25 866, 056, 465. 00
divided profits  Deposits Resources	490, 654, 957 4, 780, 893, 692 5, 841, 658, 820	893, 679, 524 8, 159, 894, 029 10, 363, 350, 846	924, 655, 010 8, 776, 755, 207 11, 168, 514, 516	1,012,811,484 8,409,959,961 10,869,345,993	1,039,548,321.54 9,209,462,780.66 11,726,170,577.59

a Includes mortgages owned.

The foregoing statistics indicate that aggregate resources have more than doubled since 1900, the increase since that date being \$5,884,511,757. In 1907 the increase over 1906 was \$805,163,670, while the figures for 1908 show a decrease of \$299,168,523 as compared with those of 1907.

Combining the returns from national banks as of April 28, 1909, with those obtained from other banks for the same date, gives a total of 22,491 reporting banks with aggregate capital of \$1,800,036,368 and aggregate resources of \$21,095,054,420.

SUMMARY OF REPORTS FROM NATIONAL, STATE, ETC., BANKS, AS OF APRIL 28, 1909. [Expressed in millions.]

Classification.	6,893	15,598	Total,
	national	state, etc.,	22,491
	banks.	banks.	banks.
Loans United States bonds. All other bonds and securities Cash (Including national-bank notes) Capital stock Surplus and profits Deposits (individual) Aggregate resources.	864. 8 926. 8 934. 0 795. 1 4, 826. 0	52. 6 2, 956. 8 525. 2 866. 0 1, 039. 5	a\$11, 373. 2 792. 8 3, 821. 6 1, 452. 0 1, 800. 0 1, 834. 6 14, 035. 5 21, 095. 0

a Includes mortgages owned.

The increase in the aggregate resources of all reporting banks over the resources for the year 1908 is \$1,511,600,000. It will also be observed that banks other than national have over 55 per cent of the aggregate resources of all reporting banks; over 65 per cent of individual deposits; and over 56 per cent of the aggregate loans. Of the surplus and profits, 55 per cent is credited to this class of banks, while they have only about 48 per cent of the capital and 36 per cent of the cash holdings of all banks.

Individual deposits in all reporting banks are \$14,035,500,000, and estimating the deposits in 3,021 nonreporting banks at about \$389,700,000 the individual deposits in all banking institutions of the country are approximately \$14,425,000,000. The amount of cash in the vaults of the banks of the United States and island pos-

sessions has increased from \$1,368,300,000 in 1908 to \$1,452,000,000 in 1909; \$83,700,000 representing the addition to the cash holdings of the banks during the year, as against an increase of about \$254,600,000 for the year ended June 30, 1908. The banking power of the United States in 1909 as measured by capital, surplus and other profits, deposits and circulation of national and other reporting banks, together with the estimated amount of funds of this character in the nonreporting banks, is shown to be approximately \$18,850,000,000, an increase of over 266 per cent since 1890, when Mulhall estimated the banking power of the United States at \$5,150,000,000.

Since 1900 the growth in the banking institutions of the country has been noteworthy both as to the number of banks organized and the volume of business transacted. In 1900 the total number of banks in operation as estimated was 13,977, with capital of \$1,150,728,675 and individual deposits aggregating \$7,688,986,450. For the present year the number (including nonreporting banks) has increased to 25,512, with capital aggregating \$1,855,987,368 and

individual deposits \$14,425,223,164.

National banks have increased since 1900 from 3,732, with aggregate capital of \$621,536,461, to 6,893, with aggregate capital of \$933,979,903 on April 28,1909. Other reporting banks have increased from 6,650, with aggregate capital of \$403,192,214 in 1900 to 15,598, with aggregate capital of \$866,056,465 in 1909. In 1900 the non-reporting banks were 3,595 in number, with capital of \$126,000,000; for the present year the number of banks not reporting is estimated at 3,021, with capital of \$55,951,000. In 1900 national banks had 54 per cent of the capital and about 32 per cent of the individual deposits. For the current year the statistics show that national banks have a little more than 50 per cent of the capital and 33 per cent of the deposits of all of the banks of the country.

## STATE BANKS.

Reports obtained from state banks represent practically all of this class of banks in operation, only 193 small banks failing to submit returns. The summaries of reports received by the Comptroller from a number of the state officials in 1908, classified as state banks, included in many instances loan and trust companies and savings banks. In the compilation for the present year the reports from the latter named institutions are placed in the class of banks where they undoubtedly belong. In view of this fact it is made to appear that the growth in state banks has not been material, and it is difficult to make proper comparison with the figures published for State banks to the number of 11,319, with aggregate capital of \$416,059,900 and resources of \$3,338,669,134, submitted reports for the current year. Of this number 381 banks, with capital of \$90,264,195 and aggregate resources of \$1,104,392,901, are located in the reserve cities. Geographically the state banks are located as follows: Nineteen in the New England States; 387 in the Eastern States; 3,312 in the Southern States; 3,717 in the Middle Western States; 3,026 in the Western States; 831 in the Pacific States; and 27 in the island possessions. The returns for 1908 from Texas and California included trust companies and those from South Dakota

and Utah, private banks, figures for these two classes of banks being eliminated from the compilation of returns relating to state banks in the States named for the current year. The State reporting the largest number of "state" banks is Missouri, with 964; Kansas being second, with 757 banks; Nebraska third, with 625 banks; Minnesota fourth, with 623 banks; and Oklahoma fifth, with 608 banks. In resources the 199 state banks of New York, with \$593,200,692, lead all other States in that respect. Missouri state banks are second in order, with \$217,627,439; California state banks third, with \$199,113,503; and Michigan state banks fourth, with \$197,817,012. New York has also the largest amount of capital invested in this class of banks, \$34,573,000; California being second, with \$32,264,576; Missouri ranking third, with \$27,332,860, and Illinois fourth, with \$24,958,300. The figures submitted in 1908 for Illinois as compiled by the state auditor included the capital stock of trust companies. Tables in the appendix contain complete details relating to state banks, arranged by States and reserve cities.

#### SAVINGS BANKS OF THE UNITED STATES.

Peculiar interest attaches to statistics relating to savings institutions inasmuch as they are the repositories of the accumulations of wage-earners mainly and an index to thrift. The functions of these institutions are essentially different from those of commercial banks. as savings banks are part of a system the aim of which is the safe and profitable investment of the funds of those who are not so situated as to invest their own money, and in this respect a mutual savings institution is the property of its depositors. Savings-bank reports to the number of 1,703 have been received, of which 642 are from mutual institutions and 1,061 from stock savings banks, the latter being operated for the benefit of both shareholders and depositors. deposits in the savings banks aggregate \$3,713,405,709 and the number of depositors 8,831,863, exclusive of savings depositors in state banks of Illinois, which are eliminated from these figures for the reason that savings depositors in that State are included in a separate table showing depositors in state banks of the country. 641,634 depositors with deposits of \$204,908,505 in savings departments of Illinois state banks and trust companies savings bank depositors for the country will aggregate 9,473,497, and savings deposits \$3,918,314,214. Of the 1,703 savings banks reporting as of April 28, 1909, 1,540 furnished a supplemental report showing savings deposits aggregating \$3,633,942,072 credited to 8,617,213 depositors. number of depositors in the 163 banks which failed to furnish information in regard to the number of depositors has been carefully estimated on the basis of returns of reporting banks.

The principal items of resources and liabilities of savings banks, both mutual and stock, on June 30, 1908, and April 28, 1909, are as follows:

Classification.	June 30, 1908.	April 28, 1909.
Loans (including mortgages owned). Bonds. Deposits. Aggregate resources.	3, 479, 192, 891	\$2,033,268,601 1,713,270,914 3,713,405,710 4,072,710,105

In connection with the foregoing statement it should be noted that deposits in savings departments of 6 state banks of New Hampshire are included with statistics for state banks, and the returns from 29 trust companies of Vermont heretofore included with mutual savings banks are incorporated for the current year with the returns from trust companies.

## MUTUAL SAVINGS BANKS.

All the mutual savings banks are located in the New England and Eastern States, with the following exceptions: One in West Virginia, 3 in Ohio, 5 in Indiana, 3 in Wisconsin, 10 in Minnesota, and 1 in The number of reporting institutions is 642, while the number reporting in 1908 was 676. For the current year reports from 8 guaranty savings banks of New Hampshire and 29 trust companies of Vermont, heretofore included with reports relating to mutual savings banks, have been excluded from the returns relative to such banks. The aggregate resources of the mutual savings banks on April 28, 1909, were \$3,394,926,005. The aggregate resources for 1908, which, as stated, included the reports now eliminated, were The loans and mortgages in 1909 are stated at \$3,331,737,125. \$1,590,181,366, not including overdrafts amounting to \$89,070. loans secured by real estate or other collateral aggregate \$1,528,-949,012, and those unsecured by collateral \$61,232,353, the total amount classified as reported being shown in the following table:

Loans on demand, secured by collateral	\$34,602,357.91
Loans on time, secured by collateral	131, 228, 863. 72
Loans secured by real-estate mortgages, or other liens on realty	301, 022, 328. 96
Mortgages owned	1,062,095,462.40
Loans on demand, unsecured by collateral	9, 107, 159. 66
Loans on time:	
Unsecured by collateral, two names	41, 298, 063. 34
Unsecured by collateral, one name	8, 452, 265. 32
Loans not classified	2, 374, 864. 88
Total	1 590 181 366 19

The investments by mutual savings banks in bonds and other securities in 1908 aggregated \$1,512,940,551. Investments of this character in 1909 were \$1,599,532,371, scheduled as follows:

United States bonds.	\$33, 353, 576. 12
State, county, and municipal bonds	685, 099, 502. 18
Railroad bonds	743, 425, 893. 93
Other stocks and bonds, including railroad and bank stocks	137, 653, 399. 71

Compared with returns for 1908 individual deposits, then reported at \$3,065,686,012, have increased to \$3,144,584,874, a gain of \$78,898,862, notwithstanding the fact that certain bank returns included, as heretofore indicated, in the statement of 1908 have been eliminated from this class of statistics for the present year.

Cash in the 642 reporting mutual savings banks amounted to \$14,630,248. In 1908 cash reported by 676 banks classed as mutual savings banks aggregated \$32,446,782, the decrease being caused partially by the reclassification before mentioned and by the reduction of deposits, chiefly in New York, where exceptional investment opportunities were afforded by the low prices for securities.

The mutual savings banks hold more than 22 per cent of the aggregate individual deposits of all the banks of the country, and over 26 per cent of the total deposits are in the two classes of savings banks. Over one-half of the deposits in mutual savings banks, or \$1,595,162,768, are held by 31 banks in the city of New York and 75 banks located in 11 other reserve cities, namely, Boston, Albany, Brooklyn, Philadelphia, Pittsburg, Baltimore, Cleveland, Milwaukee, Minneapolis, St. Paul, and San Francisco. New York City alone holds nearly one-half of the amount to the credit of depositors in mutual savings banks in the cities named, \$743,858,253 being on deposit in mutual savings banks in that city on April 28, 1909. Deposits in Brooklyn savings banks aggregated \$216,267,834 and in Boston savings banks \$208,443,392.

Of the 642 mutual savings banks reporting, 627 furnished a supplemental report giving information relative to the number of depositors, etc., on April 28, 1909. From a compilation of these supplemental reports it appears that the 627 banks in question had 7,204,579 depositors with savings accounts aggregating \$3,138,763,704. These figures include 106 banks located in the reserve cities mentioned, with \$1,599,608,984 deposits and 3,379,038 depositors. The reports show also that there were 1,335,256 depositors in the mutual savings institutions in the city of New York, 612,516 in those of Boston, 447,768 in Brooklyn, 382,088 in Philadelphia, and the remaining 601,410 in the other cities named. Interest to the amount of \$114,899,550 was paid on deposits by mutual savings banks during the current year.

# STOCK SAVINGS BANKS.

Stock savings banks to the number of 1,061 made reports, their capital stock being \$59,506,420, individual deposits \$568,820,835, loans \$442,998,163 (including mortgages owned), investments in bonds, stocks, etc., \$113,738,542, cash in bank \$18,066,773, aggregate resources \$677,784,099. All of these items show large increases over the amounts reported for 1908, which is due chiefly to the fact that many of the savings banks included in the statements compiled were not separated from state banks in former tabulations prepared by state bank officials. The foregoing figures include those relative to 92 stock savings banks located in the various reserve cities with aggregate resources of \$275,270,899.

The supplemental statements furnished by 913 banks of this class show deposits held amounting to \$495,178,367 credited to 1,412,634 depositors, and interest to the amount of \$15,027,311 paid on deposits during the past year. Eighty-three of the stock savings banks making supplemental reports are located in the reserve cities, their aggregate deposits being \$206,803,323 credited to 505,885 depositors, the amount of interest paid to these depositors during the past year being \$6,548,557.

# MUTUAL AND STOCK SAVINGS BANKS.

The number of depositors in all savings banks reporting, exclusive of those having accounts in savings departments of state banks in Illinois, has increased since 1900 from 5,898,091 to 8,831,863 and the average deposit from \$404.33 to \$420.45. In 1908 the number of depositors, excluding those in Illinois from the calculation, was

8,088,066 and the average deposit account \$430.16. For the current year, owing to the greater number of stock savings bank returns incorporated in the table, the number of depositors has increased by 743,797 but the average deposit account appears to have decreased

by \$9.71.

In the following comparative statement is indicated the number of depositors, amount of deposits, and the average savings deposit in savings banks in the States named for the years 1908 and 1909. Included in the statistics for the year 1908 are deposits in savings departments of many banks in operation in the State of Illinois, for the reason that the auditor of public accounts of that State, in his periodical statements, reports separately such deposits from deposits subject to check. The statistics for 1909, however, do not include these deposits in view of the fact that reports upon the number of depositors have been received and compiled for the several classes of banks and the Illinois savings depositors are shown in the table relating to state-bank depositors. Compared with 1908 there has been a gain of 250 in the number of reporting banks and of \$234,212,818 in the amount of deposits, excluding savings department depositors and deposits reported in 1908 from Illinois state banks. The supplemental reports obtained from 339 state banks and trust companies of Illinois having savings departments show savings deposits of \$204,908,505 and 641,634 depositors on June 30, 1909. The number of depositors has been estimated for 163 savings banks which made reports as to the amount of deposits held, but failed to give the number of depositors.

NUMBER OF SAVINGS DEPOSITORS, AGGREGATE SAVINGS DEPOSITS, AND AVERAGE Amount Due to Depositors in Savings Banks, in Each State in 1908 and 1909.

		1908 (	(1,453 banks).			1909	(1,703 banks).	
States, etc.	Num- ber of banks.	Number of de- positors.	Amount of deposits.	Average to each depositor.	Num- ber of banks.	Number of de- positors.a	Amount of deposits.	Average to each depositor.
Maine New Hampshire Vermont Massachusetts Rhode Island Connecticut	52 61 48 189 18 87	b 225, 346 186, 610 159, 841 1, 971, 644 121, 561 539, 873	\$85, 502, 202 81, 639, 166 60, 493, 727 706, 940, 596 66, 590, 142 256, 372, 062	\$379. 43 437. 49 378. 46 358. 55 547. 79 473. 75	52 c 55 d 21 189 18 88	226, 861 178, 440 104, 620 2, 002, 010 130, 231 544, 664	\$87, 677, 255. 88 79, 599, 246. 66 39, 442, 734. 05 728, 224, 477. 34 69, 308, 515. 75 257, 696, 998. 27	\$386. 48 446. 08 377. 00 363. 74 532. 19 473. 13
New Eng- land States	455	3, 204, 875	1,257,537,895	392.38	423	3, 186, 826	1, 261, 949, 227. 95	395.97
New York New Jersey Pennsylvania Delaware Maryland	137 26 14 2 17	2,719,598 282,014 452,638 31,396 213,524	1, 378, 232, 780 92, 631, 487 160, 638, 670 8, 830, 296 78, 469, 584	506.78 328.46 354.89 281.25 367.50	137 28 11 2 48	2,760,343 297,926 452,487 25,380 247,445	1, 405, 799, 067. 62 98, 549, 807. 29 166, 095, 385. 22 9, 139, 659. 77 89, 961, 898. 33	509. 28 330. 78 367. 07 360. 11 363. 56
District of Colum-	e 11	46, 871	6,054,480	129.17	f 12	54,069	11, 101, 116. 83	205. 31
Eastern States	207	3,746,041	1,724,857,297	460.45	238	3, 837, 650	1,780,646,935.06	463.99

a Depositors in the following number of banks for the States named have been estimated: Maine 1, New Hampshire 4, Massachusetts 2, Connecticut 3, New Jersey 1, Maryland 4, Virginia 2, West Virginia 1, North Carolina 3, South Carolina 6, Georgia 2, Alabama 3, Louisiana 1, Arkansas 2, Kentucky 2, Tennessee 6, Ohio 3, Michigan 1, Iowa 98, South Dakota 2, Kansas 1, Wyoming 1, Colorado 2, Washington 3, California 9. b October 27, 1907.
c Deposits in savings departments of 6 state banks with 13,888 depositors not included.
d Exclusive of trust companies reporting 59,815 depositors.
e Exclusive of one bank not reporting on June 30.
f Includes 2 commercial banks.

Number of Savings Depositors, Aggregate Savings Deposits, and Average Amount Due to Depositors in Savings Banks, etc.—Continued.

		1908 (	1,453 banks).			1909 (	1,703 banks).	
States, etc.	Num- ber of banks.	Number of de- positors.	Amount of deposits.	Average to each depositor.	Num- ber of banks.	Number of de- positors.	Amount of deposits.	Aver- age to each de- positor.
Virginia					22	33, 349	\$9,583,957.91	\$287.38
West Virginia		4,858	\$1,099,489	\$226.32	11	42, 189	8, 195, 002, 70	194.24
North Carolina		a 36, 492	5, 760, 337	157.85	24	44,783	7, 349, 823, 24	164.12
South Carolina	18	a 21,698	7,891,789	363.71	28	30, 476	9, 550, 910. 23	313.39
Georgia					18	35, 163	7, 832, 232. 40	222.74
Florida Mabama	3	a 4, 209	844,632	200.00	4	6, 295	1, 168, 190. 44	185.5
Alabama					10	13,320	2,019,712.74	151.63
Mississippi					12	7,640	2,047,270.65	267.90
Louisiana					9	60,887	16, 429, 181.63	269.8
Arkansas					6	5, 213	1, 157, 131. 76	221.97
Kentucky					11	17, 314	1, 996, 554. 63	115.3
Tennessee	• • • • • •				27	48,003	14, 039, 136. 40	292.40
Southern States	44	67, 257	15, 596, 247	231.89	182	344, 632	81, 369, 104. 73	236.14
Ohio		99,668	53, 930, 291	541.10	44	321,809	103, 966, 942. 82	323.07
Indiana	5	31,393	11,431,050	364.13	5	32,039	10,917,991.10	340.77
llinois		617, 782	181, 361, 054	293.57	(b)			1
Michigan		•••••			15	76,129	31, 292, 353. 48	411.0
Wisconsin	2	5, 799	1,085,014	187.10	3	6, 249	1, 146, 807. 12	183.5
Minnesota	14	91,718	21, 799, 456	237.68	11	92,544	22, 503, 156. 93	243.10
Iowa	571	a 364, 523	132, 748, 558	364.17	572	373,906	136, 958, 093. 18	366. 2
Middle west- ern States.	595	1, 210, 883	402, 355, 423	332. 28	650	902, 676	306, 785, 344. 63	339.80
North Dakota				1				
South Dakota		·			12	7,737	1,750,544.38	226. 2
Nebraska	11	14,862	2, 160, 715	145.32	11	16,846	3, 261, 165, 28	193.5
Kansas					14	20,080	3, 552, 705. 43	176.9
Montana					3	4,067	3, 368, 991. 30	828.3
Wyoming					1	a 700	222, 113.00	317.3
Colorado New Mexico	8	a 10,775	3, 351, 285	311.00	10	17,304	3,895,021.08	225.0
New Mexico					4	1,575	409, 512. 54	260.0
Western States	19	25, 637	5, 512, 000	215.00	55	68, 309	16, 460, 053. 01	240.9
Washington					11	14,685	4, 507, 943. 37	306.97
Oregon	l .				6	3, 339	1,890,229.02	566.10
California	133	a 451, 155	254, 695, 083	564.54	131	443, 334	250, 915, 736. 56	565.9
California Idaho					4	1,217	336, 486. 21	276.4
Utah					3	29, 195	8, 544, 649. 26	292.6
Pacific States	133	451,155	254, 695, 083	564. 54	155	491,770	266, 195, 044. 42	561.6
Total United States		8,705,848	3, 660, 553, 945	420, 47	1,703	8,831,863	3, 713, 405, 709. 80	420. 45

a Partially estimated.

It will be noted by reference to the foregoing table that 7,024,476, or nearly 80 per cent of all depositors in savings banks are reported by banks in the New England and Eastern States, and a little more than 81 per cent of deposits in this class of banks is held by savings banks in these two geographical sections. There are 902,676 depositors with \$306,785,344 deposits reported by savings banks of the Middle Western States, 491,770 depositors with \$266,195,044 deposits in banks of the Pacific States, 344,632 depositors with \$81,369,104 deposits in savings banks of the Southern States. There are 2,760,343 savings-bank depositors in New York, 1,783,024 of which have accounts on the books of New York City and Brooklyn savings banks.

b Included in abstract of State banks having savings departments. Reports obtained for the National Monetary Commission show that 339 State banks and trust companies of Illinois with \$204,908,505 savings deposits had 641,634 depositors on June 30, 1999.

Massachusetts savings banks reported 2,002,010 depositors, of whom

over one-third are depositors in banks in the city of Boston.

The next largest number of depositors in savings banks is reported by Pennsylvania banks, the number in that State being 452,487; California savings banks following with 443,334, the city of San

Francisco banks reporting 184,582 of this number.

The growth of savings banks in the United States from 1820 to 1909 as evidenced by the amount of deposits, number of depositors, average deposit account, and average per capita in census years from 1820 to 1890 and annually thereafter is shown in the following table. The figures given, with the exception of those for 1909, include the number of depositors and amount of deposits in the state banks of Illinois having savings departments, but not the number of such banks by reason of the fact that reports from these institutions are incorporated with the state bank returns. For the current year the returns from Illinois are eliminated from this statement.

Number of Savings Banks in the United States, Number of Depositors, Amount of Savings Deposits, Average Amount due each Depositor in the Years 1820, 1825, 1830, 1835, 1840, and 1845 to 1909, and Average per Capita in the United States in the Years Given.

Year.	Number of banks.	Number of depositors.	Deposits.	A verage due each depos- itor.	A verage per capita in the United States.
1820	10	8,635	<b>\$1,138,576</b>	<b>\$</b> 131.86	\$0.12
1825	15	16,931	2,537,082	149.84	<b>\$0.12</b>
1830	36	38,035	6,973,304	183.09	.54
1835	52	60,058	10,613,726	176.72	
1840	61	78,701	14,051,520	178.54	. 82
1845	70	145,206	24,506,677	168.77	<b>.</b>
1846	74	158,709	27,374,325	172.48	
1847	76	187,739	31,627,479	168.46	
1848	83	199,764	33,087,488	165.63	
1849	90	217,318	36,073,924	165.99	
1850	108	251, 354	43, 431, 130	172.78	1.87
1851	128	277,148	50,457,913	182.06	
1852	141	308,863	59,467,453	192.54	l
1853	159	365,538	72,313,696	197.82	
1854	190	396,173	77,823,906	196. 44	
1855	215	431,602	84, 290, 076	195.29	
1856	222	487,986	95, 598, 230	195.90	
1857	231	490, 428	98,512,968	200.87	}
1858	245	538,840	108, 438, 287	201.24	
1859	259 278	622,556	128, 657, 901	206.66	····
1860	278	693,870	149, 277, 504	215.13 $211.27$	4.75
1861	289 289	694, 487	146,729,882 $169,434,540$	211. 27	1
1862	289	787,943	206, 235, 202	232.48	
1863	305	887,096 976,025	236, 280, 401	242.08	
1865	317	980,844	242,619,382	247.35	
1866	336	1,067,061	282, 455, 794	264.70	
1867	371	1,188,202	327,009,452	283.63	
1868.	406	1,310,144	392,781,813	299.80	
1869	476	1,466,684	457, 675, 050	312.04	
1870.	517	1,630,846	549, 874, 358	337. 17	14. 20
1871	577	1,902,047	650,745,442	342. 13	14.2
1872	647	1,992,925	735,046,805	368, 82	
1873	669	2,185,832	802, 363, 609	367.07	
1874.	693	2,293,401	864,556,902	376.98	
1875	771	2,359,864	924, 037, 304	391.56	
1876	781	2,368,630	941, 350, 255	397. 42	
1877	675	2,395,314	866, 218, 306	361.63	
1878.	663	2,400,785	879, 897, 425	366, 50	
1879	639	2, 268, 707	802, 490, 298	353.72	
1880	629	2,335,582	819, 106, 973	350.71	16. 33
1881	629	2,528,749	891, 961, 142	352.73	10.00
1882	629	2,710,354	966, 797, 081	356.70	
1883	630	2,876,438	1,024,856,787	356, 29	
1884	636	3,015,151	1,073,294,955	355.96	
1885	646	3,071,495	1,095,172,147	356. 56	
1886	638	3, 158, 950	1,141,530,578	361.36	1

Number of Savings Banks in the United States, Number of Depositors, Amount of Savings Deposits, etc.—Continued.

Year.	Number of banks.		Deposits.	Average due each depos- itor.	Average per capita in the United States.
887	684	3,418,013	\$1,235,247,371	\$361,39	<u> </u>
388	801	3,838,291	1,364,196,550		
889	849	4,021,523	1,425,230,349	354, 40	
890		4, 258, 893	1,524,844,506	358.03	\$24.3
391		4,533,217	1,623,079,749	358.04	25. 2
892	1,059	4,781,605	1,712,769,026	358. 20	26.1
893	1,030	4,830,599	1,785,150,957	369.55	26.6
394		4,777,687	1,747,961,280	365.86	25.5
895		4,875,519	1,810,597,023	371.36	25.8
896		5,065,494	1,907,156,277	376.50	26.6
397		5,201,132	1,939,376,035	372.88	26.5
898		5,385,746	2,065,631,298	383.54	27.6
899		5,687,818	2, 230, 366, 954	392.13	29.2
900		6,107,083	2,449,547,885	401.10	31.7
901		6,358,723	2,597,094,580	408.30	33. 4
902		6,666,672	2,750,177,290	412.53	34.8
903		7,035,228	2,935,204,845	417.21	36.5
904		7,305,443	3,060,178,611	418.89	37.5
305		7,696,229	3, 261, 236, 119	423.74	39. 1
906		8,027,192	3, 482, 137, 198	433.79	41.1
907		8,588,811	3,690,078,945	429.64	42.8
908		8,705,848	3,660,553,945	420.47	41.8
909 b	$a_{1,703}$	8,831,863	3,713,405,710	420.45	41.7

a Not including 339 state banks and trust companies of Illinois with \$204,908,505 savings deposits credited to 641,634 savings depositors. Including Illinois savings deposits and depositors the average due each depositor is \$413.60 and average per capita \$44.06.
b Population estimated at 88,926,000, June 30, 1909.

#### PRIVATE BANKS.

Private banks to the number of 4,325 are listed in bankers' directories for March, 1909; over one-half of this number perhaps includes firms whose business is confined to brokerage and exchange and can not properly be classed as commercial banks. In 1908 reports from 1,007 private banks with capital of \$21,122,836 and aggregate resources of \$161,541,480 were received and tabulated. For the present year 1,497 private banking institutions furnished reports as of April 28, 1909. From the returns submitted it appears that the aggregate capital is \$27,726,922, surplus and profits \$15,728,243, deposits \$193,263,224, cash on hand \$11,053,706.52, loans and discounts, including overdrafts, \$165,918,988, aggregate resources \$246,256,355. It appears that on June 30, 1909, there were 130,865 depositors with savings or time accounts aggregating \$32,444,592 and 307,669 with accounts other than savings aggregating \$90,721,745. In the appendix is an abstract of reports of condition of private banks arranged by States and reserve cities, together with a comparative statement of resources and liabilities for each year from 1905 to 1908.

## LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES.

Summaries of bank reports received in 1908 from a number of States include returns from loan and trust companies with those from state banks. In view of this fact the increase in the number of loan and trust companies reporting for 1909 appears to be unusually large. The number of these companies furnishing special reports for 1909 is 1,079, against 842 incorporated in the returns submitted in 1908. Resources reported by these institutions as of April 28, 1909, aggre-

gate \$4,068,534,982. Three hundred and five of these companies with resources aggregating \$3,048,457,789 are located in the central reserve cities of New York, Chicago, and St. Louis and in 35 other reserve cities. The largest number of trust companies is located in Pennsylvania, reports having been obtained from 278 in that State, but the 85 trust companies located in New York hold about 32 per cent of the resources of all reporting trust companies. The paid in capital stock of trust companies amount to \$362,763,223, surplus and profits \$493,382,193, individual deposits \$2,835,835,180, the loans aggregate \$2,064,666,503, divided as follows: On real estate, including mortgages owned, \$377,318,280, loans on other collateral \$1,222,-881,129, loans unsecured by collateral \$460,550,859, overdrafts secured \$2,049,455, overdrafts unsecured \$1,866,779. The investments include \$3,222,380 United States bonds, \$155,647,931 State, county, and municipal bonds, \$362,404,241 railroad bonds, and \$468,914,756 other stocks, bonds, and securities. The amount due from other banks is \$578,243,506, and the cash on hand \$254,447,910. From the supplemental report furnished by 862 trust companies it appears that there were 1,965,333 depositors credited with \$657,-697,417 savings and time deposits, together with 1,283,686 depositors having nonsavings deposits to the amount of \$2,147,717,733. There are 247 loan and trust companies located in the reserve cities heretofore mentioned having 1,008,192 savings depositors, \$347,822,283 savings deposits, and 647,590 depositors with \$1,742,010,086 nonsavings accounts.

In 1900 reporting loan and trust companies held 14.2 per cent of the individual deposits in all banks, in 1907, 15.7 per cent; in 1908, 14.6 per cent; and in 1909, 20.2 per cent.

## CAPITAL STOCK OF NATIONAL AND OTHER BANKS.

A consolidation of the reports obtained show that the aggregate amount of paid-in capital stock of the banks of the United States including island possessions is \$1,800,036,368, an increase of about 24 per cent for the year and over 75 per cent above the amount reported on June 30, 1900. The amount invested in capital of banks located in the Eastern States is \$581,370,131; in the Middle Western States, \$509,622,221; in the Southern States, \$297,137,727; in the Pacific States, \$149,279,601; in the New England States, \$138,499,518; in the Western States, \$118,075,127; and in the island possessions, \$6,052,043. New York has over \$263,000,000 invested in bank capital, a larger amount than any other State, Pennsylvania being next with \$229,000,000, Illinois third with \$122,000,000, and Ohio fourth with \$101,000,000. In the New England States Massachusetts is first with \$72,000,000, Connecticut second with \$25,000,000, and Rhode Island third with \$14,000,000. In the Southern States Texas is first with \$57,000,000, Kentucky second with \$36,000,000. Georgia third with \$31,000,000. Of the Middle Western States, Illinois is first with \$122,000,000, Ohio second with \$101,000,000, Missouri third with \$79,000,000. Of the Western States Kansas is first with \$26,000,000, Nebraska second with \$25,000,000, Oklahoma third with \$19,000,000. Of the Pacific States California is first with \$96,000,000, Washington second with \$20,000,000, Oregon third with

\$11,000,000. In the island possessions \$3,000,000 capital is invested in the banks of Hawaii, \$1,454,302 in Porto Rico, and \$1,532,664 in the Philippines.

## AVERAGE RATES OF INTEREST PAID BY SAVINGS AND OTHER BANKS.

In connection with general information obtained, returns were secured from savings and other banks, as heretofore stated, relating to the amount of interest-bearing deposits and rates of interest paid thereon.

The 627 reporting mutual savings banks paid interest during the last year at an average rate of 3.85 per cent and 913 stock savings banks at the rate of 3.60 per cent. In 1908 the average rate paid by both classes of savings banks was 3.62 per cent. The average rate paid during the current year by mutual savings banks in the New England States was 3.89 per cent, the minimum, 3.55 per cent, being the average rate in New Hampshire, and the maximum, 3.96 per cent, in Massachusetts and Connecticut. The average rate in the Eastern States was 3.76 per cent. Pennsylvania shows the lowest average rate, namely, 3.32 per cent, and Delaware the highest, 4 per cent. Very generally the savings banks in New York pay 4 per cent, but the average is shown to be 3.90 per cent. There are a limited number of mutual savings banks in Ohio, Indiana, Wisconsin, and Minnesota, the average rate of interest paid varying from 3.60 per cent in Minnesota to 4.25 per cent in Wisconsin, the average for this section being 3.79 per cent. The average rate in California, the only State in the Pacific Division having a mutual savings bank, is 4 per cent. The average rates paid by stock savings banks in the various geographical divisions are as follows: New England States, 3.50 per cent; Eastern States, 2.98 per cent; Southern States, 3.68 per cent; Middle Western States, 3.60 per cent; Western States, 3.63 per cent; Pacific States, 3.64 per cent.

The average rate of interest paid by 862 reporting trust companies on savings accounts was 3.43 per cent, but from information received it appears that 613 companies pay an average rate of 2.34 per cent

on other accounts.

Reports from 4,691 State banks show that interest at the average rate of 3.71 per cent is paid on savings accounts, and reports from 4,016 banks, the payment of interest on other accounts at an average rate of 3.34.

Nine hundred and ninety-three private bank reports show the average rate on savings accounts as 3.43 per cent, a limited number

paying an average of 3.08 per cent on other accounts.

Savings accounts are reported as being carried by 3,515 national banks, the average rate of interest being 3.34 per cent. Interest at the average rate of 2.97 is paid on other accounts by 4,075 national banks and reports from 2,517 associations state that no interest is paid.

Information in detail in relation to the rates of interest paid on savings accounts by reporting banks is shown in the following table.

Average Rate of Interest Paid by Mutual and Stock Savings Banks in 1908 and 1909, and by other Banks and Banking Institutions on Savings Deposits in 1909.

	1908.			19	09.		
States, etc.	All savings banks.	Mutual savings banks.	Stock savings banks.	National banks.	State banks.	Private banks.	Loan and trus com- panies.
1r.1	Per cent.	Per cent.	Per cent.	Per cent.	Per cent.	Per cent.	Per cent
Maine New Hampshire	a 3. 66 3. 47	3. 88 3. 55	3. 50	3.60 2.78	3.64		9.0
Vermont	3. 77	3.82	3. 30	3. 45	0.04		3. 8
Massachusetts	a 3. 80	3.96		2. 23			3.4
Rhode Island	4.00	3.94		3.83			4.0
Connecticut	a  3.  68	3.96		3. 50			3.8
Average New England States		3. 89	3. 50	3. 10	3.64		3.7
New York	3.65	3.90		3.06	3. 09	3.00	3. 3
New Jersey	3.00	3. 47	3. 50	3. 11	3. 18	3. 50	3. 4
Pennsylvania	3. 50	3. 32		2.78	3. 32	3. 02	3. 3
Delaware	b 4.00	4.00		2.90	2.62		3. 0
Maryland District of Columbia	b 3. 31	3.48	3.11	3.03	3.15	3.00	3.3
District of Columbia	2.77		2.71	2.00			2.7
Average Eastern States		3. 76	2.98	2.90	3. 18	3.06	3. 3
Virginia			3.28	3. 24	3.48	4.00	3.4
West Virginia	4.50	4.50	3.70	3. 43	3.56		3.4
North Carolina	b 3. 77		3.81	3.96	3.90	4.00	4.0
South Carolina	4. 25		4.07	4. 04 4. 20	4.18 4.49	4.66 5.08	
Georgia	b c 2 25		3.85	4.00	4. 09	4.00	
Florida. Alabama	0 03.23		4.00	4.00	3.94	4.00	
Mississippi	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		3. 47	3.80	3. 84	4.00	
Louisiana			3. 33	3.60	3.70	4.00	
Texas			0.00	4. 56	3. 90	4. 33	3.8
Arkansas			4.00	3.80	3.86	4.00	5.0
Kentucky			3. 10	3. 13	3. 44	1.00	3.0
Tennessee			3. 31	3. 54	3. 58		3. 0
Average Southern States		4. 50	3.68	3.77	3.91	4. 39	3. 4
ŭ	b 3. 83	3. 83	3.09			<del></del>	3.6
OhioIndiana	3.90	3.90	3.09	3. 18 3. 00	3. 35 3. 09	3. 24 3. 03	3. 0
Illinois	a 3. 00	0.50	}	3. 10	3. 10	3.08	2.9
Michigan	0.00		2.86	3.01	3. 45	3. 57	2.0
Michigan Wisconsin	b 4. 25	4.25		3.00	3. 15		3.0
Minnesota	3.00	3.60	3.50	3.76	3.90		3.5
Iowa	b 3.95	l	3.67	3.88	4.01	4.01	4.0
Missouri	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			3. 30	3. 31	3. 70	3.2
Average Middle Western		0.70	2.00	2 01	0 40	0.04	
States North Dakota		3.79	3.60	3. 31 4. 66	3. 42	3.34	3.2
South Dakota			4.21	4.00	5. 14 4. 56	4.00	4.0 3.8
Nebraska.	3.50		3. 34	3. 52	3.77	7.00	3.0
Kansas	0.00		3.34	3. 30	3. 27	3. 33	
Montana		1	3. 25	4.00	4. 35	4.64	4.0
Wyoming				3.90	4. 54	4.66	6.0
Colorado	b 3. 11		3. 95	3. 50	3.84	4.02	3.7
New Mexico			3.62	4. 20	4. 33		
Oklahoma			0.00	4. 22	3.66	4.10	3.0
Average Western States			3.63	3. 89	4.02	4.16	3.8
Washington	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		3.68	3.74	4.00	4.00	3.8
Oregon California	h d 9 70		3.60	3.68	3.69	4.50	3. 5
Camorma	0 4 3. 78	4.00	3.62	3.60	3.75	3.50	3.6
IdahoUtah	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		4. 25 3. 64	4. 20 4. 07	4. 19 4. 00	4. 26 4. 50	3.9
Nevada			0.04	3. 50	3.72	4. 30	
				3.00	4. 35 3. 91		
				3.00	0.31		
Alaska		4.00	9 84	9 75	2 00	3 AO	
Alaska		4.00	3.64	3.75	3.89	4.08	3. 7
Alaska Average Pacific States Hawaii		4.00	3.64	3.75 4.00	4. 18	4.08	3.7
Alaska A verage Pacific States Hawaii		4.00	3.64	4.00	4. 18 4. 41	4.08	3.7
Alaska		4.00	3.64		4. 18	4.08	3. /

a 1907. b Unofficial.

c Two banks.

d One hundred and fourteen banks.

## DEPOSITS IN BANKS OF THE UNITED STATES.

The reports of condition from banks of the United States contain information in detail as to deposits held, and a compilation of the returns showing the character of deposits, arranged by classes of banks in the geographical sections, follows:

Deposits in Banks of the United States, including the Island Possessions, on April 28, 1909.

	Individual deposits subject to check.	Savings deposits.	Demand certificates of deposit.	Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.	Certified checks.	Cashier's, treasurer's or secretary's checks out- standing.	Deposits not classified.	United States deposits.	Total.	Total, exclusive of United States deposits.
New England States: State banks Savings banks Loan and trust companies	\$11,041,580.29 125,709.90 260,548,421.29	1,261,123,846.81	79,787.82	\$3,346.01	\$90,672.02	\$26, 213. 95 6, 827. 11 1, 782, 247. 05	\$609,710.30		\$15,909,365.36 1,261,949,227.95 391,481,331.23	1, 261, 949, 227. 95
Total National banks	271, 715, 711, 48 374, 424, 013, 00	1, 354, 907, 143. 34 31, 643, 015. 40	12,111,972.50 16,927,097.82	21, 967, 275. 40 1, 327, 394. 05	6, 155, 179. 64 7, 285, 855. 22	1,815,288.11 5,302,194.96	667, 354. 07	\$3,480,073.66	1,669,339,924.54 440,389,644.11	1, 669, 339, 924. 54 436, 909, 570. 45
Grand total  Eastern States: State banks	396, 842, 773. 07			14,319,689.25		2,615,397.38	145,000.00		589, 788, 787. 83	
Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies	10, 922, 716, 91 5, 671, 392, 44 1, 254, 157, 637, 17		259, 163, 81 1, 369, 168, 24 63, 792, 018, 13	·		39, 198. 64	187, 685, 16 280, 380, 07 8, 170, 130, 39		1,780,646,935.06 12,128,870.22 1,720,455,037.00	
Total National banks		2,073,058,869.58 176,814,128.19	78, 942, 993. 85 114, 743, 820. 50	220, 569, 366, 82 47, 983, 063, 28	47,093,697.93 101,139,834.03	6, 976, 986. 72 44, 984, 981. 61	8,783,195.62	15, 992, 423. 37	4, 103, 019, 630. 11 1, 960, 688, 223. 76	4, 103, 019, 630. 11 1, 944, 695, 800. 39
Grand total	3, 126, 624, 492. 37	2,249,872,997.77	193, 686, 814. 35	268, 552, 430. 10	148, 233, 531. 96	51,961,968.33	8,783,195.62	15,992,423.37	6,063,707,853.87	6,047,715,430.50

Total	10	Southern States: State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust	271,764,630.67 25,344,200.72 11,251,712.08	46,555,103.96 43,822,432.45 584,543.00	7, 424, 511. 40 2, 324, 885. 01 117, 466. 34	9, 015, 776. 84 889, 129. 56	571,510.98 66,080.96 3,951.73	67,832.85 17,235.44	28, 118. 26		392, 646, 712. 60 81, 369, 104. 73 12, 892, 156. 41	392, 646, 712. 60 81, 369, 104. 73 12, 892, 156. 41
Authoral banks. 366, 708, 350. 57 41, 146, 963. 71 32, 963, 033. 27 33, 564, 534 41, 1125, 230. 81 2, 646, 231. 70 13, 008, 886. 90 528, 123, 640. 49 542, 475. 51, 103, 608. 49 42, 749, 945. 55 57 59 47 48 59 59 59 59 59 59 59 59 59 59 59 59 59	77	companies	37, 680, 540. 98	12,003,850.11	566, 659. 41	6,071,953.34	62, 814. 78	191, 307. 79	1,537,745.23		58, 114, 871. 64	58, 114, 871. 64
Middle Western States: State banks. State ba	- 1							1,218,869.00 2,646,231.70	5,441,135.84	13,908,886.99		
SavIngs banks 42,749,045.55 206,427,937.50 5,894,944.77 Private banks Loan and trust companies 220,855,746.24 271,607,528.54 12,329,919.59 63,271,330.91 1,621,578.47 2,978,723.18 3,104,420.50 575,69,247.43 575,769,247.  Total	UR.	Grand total	742, 749, 444. 02	144, 112, 893. 23	43, 426, 555, 43	117, 812, 880. 40	1,829,589.26	3,865,100.70	5, 441, 135. 84	13, 908, 886. 99	1,073,146,485.87	1,059,237,598.88
Total	1909—4	State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust	42, 749, 045. 55 68, 931, 533. 61	206, 427, 937. 50 13, 086, 533. 13	5, 894, 944. 27 23, 409, 134. 11	51, 103, 608. 49 34, 598, 303. 64	376, 289. 11 557, 577. 46	233,519.71 87,396.35	3,851,112.85		306, 785, 344. 63 144, 521, 591. 15	306, 785, 344, 63
National banks. 800, 410, 503. 64 107, 330, 678. 84 166, 025, 781. 34 175, 516, 632. 72 4, 709, 979. 48 12, 009, 423. 54		Total	712 040 570 97	710 226 442 60	100 001 005 40	277 012 011 17					1 020 175 022 01	
Western States: State banks  184, 975, 486. 97 Savings banks  184, 975, 486. 97 Savings banks  4, 567, 503. 62 7, 784, 470. 41 465, 041. 48 2, 925, 739. 76 4, 742. 27 36, 274. 50 609, 367. 29 36, 274. 50 676, 280. 97 16, 460, 053. 01 16, 460, 053. 16, 460, 05							4,709,979.48	12,009,423.54	7,217,112.10	20, 563, 823. 23	1, 286, 566, 822. 79	1, 266, 002, 999. 56
State banks		Grand total	1,513,351,074.61	817, 557, 122. 44	276,017,776.83	553, 430, 543. 89	9, 685, 434. 52	18, 919, 198. 42	7, 217, 772. 76	20, 563, 823. 23	3, 216, 742, 746. 70	3, 196, 178, 923. 47
Total		State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust	4,567,503.62 6,985,019.67	7,784,470.41 247,806.20	465, 041. 48 619, 661. 34	2, 925, 739, 76 2, 692, 945, 58	4,742.27 250.00	36, 274. 50 26, 704. 08	676, 280. 97 5, 717. 41		16, 460, 053. 01 10, 578, 104. 28	16, 460, 053. 01 10, 578, 104. 28
National banks 250, 504, 752. 88 3, 871, 616. 60 28, 153, 669. 58 85, 908, 923. 96 1, 027, 102. 67 4, 732, 147. 60 8, 311, 139. 75 382, 509, 353. 04 374, 198, 213.  Grand total 458, 834, 597. 74 20, 299, 409. 13 46, 432, 555. 56 165, 529, 452. 25 1, 665, 210. 05 6, 223, 145. 41 1, 170, 046. 80 8, 311, 139. 75 708, 465, 556. 69 700, 154, 416.  Pacific States: State banks 150, 744, 666. 68 50, 528, 162. 77 12, 482, 913. 75 219, 445, 311. 90 1, 129, 874. 46 24, 891, 573. 71 126, 916. 13 534, 847. 58 4, 963. 37 266, 195, 044. 42 266, 195, 044. 26		companies	11,801,834.60	4,679,371.81	1,583,678.30	2,285,287.36	23,747.82	127,628.34			20,501,548.23	20,501,548.23
Pacific States:         150,744,666.68         50,528,162.77         12,482,913.75         32,873,182.48         793,642.02         812,617.89         11,211,714.85         259,446,900.44         259,446,900.44         259,446,900.44         259,446,900.44         259,446,900.44         259,446,900.44         266,195,044.42 <td></td> <td>325, 956, 203, 65 374, 198, 213, 29</td>												325, 956, 203, 65 374, 198, 213, 29
State banks       150,744,666.68       50,528,162.77       12,482,913.75       32,873,182.48       793,642.02       812,617.89       11,211,714.85       259,446,900.44		Grand total	458, 834, 597. 74	20, 299, 409. 13	46, 432, 555. 56	165, 529, 452, 25	1,665,210.05	6, 223, 145. 41	1, 170, 046. 80	8, 311, 139. 75	708, 465, 556. 69	700, 154, 416. 94
Total		State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust	20, 061, 557. 27 9, 446, 447. 59	219, 445, 311.90	1, 129, 874. 46	24, 891, 573, 71	126, 916. 13 22, 477. 54	534, 847. 58 63, 146. 75	4,963.37 1,741,401.89		266, 195, 044, 42 13, 142, 502, 25	13, 142, 502. 25
Total		companies	41, 109, 439. 80	20, 151, 078. 08	2,097,161.00	4,861,146.47	187, 974. 33	1,106,345.58			69, 513, 145. 26	69, 513, 145. 26
							1, 131, 010. 02 1, 287, 253. 08	2,516,957.80 3,328,711.17	12,958,080.11	7,814,016.43		608, 297, 592, 37 288, 801, 566, 57
Grand total 453,994,603.82 305,555,986.40 36,337,145.92 79,989,410.62 2,418,263.10 5,845,668.97 12,958,080.11 7,814,016.43 904,913,175.37 897,099,158.		Grand total	453, 994, 603. 82	305, 555, 986. 40	36, 337, 145. 92	79, 989, 410. 62	2, 418, 263. 10	5, 845, 668. 97	12, 958, 080. 11	7,814,016.43	904, 913, 175. 37	897, 099, 158. 94

	Individual deposits subject to check.	Savings deposits.	Demand certificates of deposit.	Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.	Certified checks.	Cashier's, treasurer's or secretary's checks out- standing.	Deposits not classified.	United States deposits.	Total.	Total exclusive of United States deposits.
Island possessions: State banks Private banks	<b>\$13,792,803.86</b>	<b>\$</b> 2,072,375.52	<b>\$</b> 193, 361. 70	<b>\$</b> 3, 197, 047. 49	<b>\$1</b> 30, 878. 94	<b>\$</b> 79 <b>,</b> 060. 96	<b>\$</b> 8, 185, 132. 23		\$27,650,660.70	\$27,650,660.70
National banks	1,015,949.59	140, 611. 79	55, 883. 86	24, 760. 02	275.36			<b>\$</b> 331, 455. 56	1,568,936.18	1, 237, 480. 62
Grand total	14, 808, 753. 45	2, 212, 987. 31	249, 245. 56	3, 221, 807. 51	131, 154. 30	79,060.96	8, 185, 132. 23	331, 455. 56	29, 219, 596. 88	28, 888, 141. 32
United States and islands: State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies	1, 409, 566, 187. 11 103, 770, 733. 97 102, 286, 105. 39 1, 826, 153, 620. 08	3,506,603,927.38 15,372,946.44	118, 191, 344, 12 10, 153, 696, 85 26, 351, 911, 02 91, 802, 209, 89	89, 123, 828. 42 42, 526, 272. 87	642, 221. 76 585, 576. 85	904, 765. 72 233, 681. 26	2, 206, 535, 70 5, 906, 730, 48			
Total National banks	3, 441, 776, 646. 55 3, 514, 726, 043. 94	4,550,109,024.43 376,052,530.59	246, 499, 161, 88 378, 690, 002, 09	844, 818, 607. 69 367, 012, 586. 53	60, 828, 687. 40 116, 575, 530. 65	21,007,935.28 73,003,690.58	44, 422, 717. 43	70,401,818.99	9, 209, 462, 780. 66 4, 896, 462, 203. 37	
Grand total, United States and islands (22,491 banks)		4, 926, 161, 555. 02	625, 189, 163. 97	1, 211, 831, 194. 22	177, 404, 218. 05	94,011,625.86	44, 422, 717. 43	70,401,818.99	14, 105, 924, 984. 03	14,035,523,165.04

From the foregoing table it will be observed that the deposits, including government deposits, held by the banks of the country, aggregate \$14,105,924,984. Excluding government deposits, the individual deposits aggregate \$14,035,523,165. The individual deposits reported for 1908 were \$12,784,511,169, thus showing a gain of \$1,251,011,996 in 1909 over 1908. In round amounts the national banks hold \$4,826,000,000 individual deposits, savings banks \$3,713,000,000, loan and trust companies \$2,835,000,000, state banks \$2,466,000,000, and private banks \$193,000,000. Geographically, the individual deposits reported by banks in the Eastern States aggregate \$6,047,000,000, in the New England States \$2,106,000,000, in the Middle Western States \$3,196,000,000, in the Southern States \$1,059,000,000, in the Pacific States \$897,000,000, in the Western States \$700,000,000, and in the island possessions \$28,000,000.

National banks of the Middle Western States hold the largest amount of government deposits—\$20,563,000—those of the Eastern States hold \$15,992,000, of the Western States \$8,311,000, of the Pacific States \$7,814,000, of New England States \$3,480,000, and national banks of the island possessions \$331,455. The total government deposits held by the national banks on April 28, were \$70,401,818. The figures for United States deposits include deposits of United States disbursing officers, amounting to \$12,620,562.

From a further examination of the table it will be noted that the amount of savings deposits held by all the banks of the country is \$4,926,161,555. Of this amount \$3,506,603,926 was in savings banks, \$576,783,099 in loan and trust companies, \$451,349,051 in state banks, \$376,052,530 in national banks, and \$15,372,946 in private banks. The largest amount of deposits under the classifications shown for April 28, 1909, is individual deposits subject to check aggregating \$6,956,502,690, \$3,514,726,043 being on the books of the national banks and the remainder, \$3,441,776,644, of all other Demand certificates to the amount of \$625,189,163 in all reporting banks include \$378,690,002 in national banks and \$246,-499,161 in all other banks. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposits, aggregate \$1,211,831,194, \$844,818,608 of this amount being reported by banks other than national and \$367,012,586 by national banks. Certified checks to the extent of \$116,575,530 and \$73,003,690 in cashiers' checks were reported by national banks and \$60,428,688 certified checks and \$21,007,935 cashiers' checks, etc., by all other banks. Banks other than national reported \$44,422,717 unclassified deposits.

The information secured relative to deposits is of especial interest at this time, when the adequacy of present means for the custody of the people's savings is under discussion. It is shown in the foregoing table that deposits amounting to over \$4,926,000,000, or 35 per cent, of the total individual deposits in all banks are savings deposits, and in addition over \$1,211,000,000 are time deposits. The individual deposits subject to check aggregate over \$6,956,500,000, demand certificates of deposit over \$625,000,000, and the aggregate

of other minor classifications is over \$315,900,000.

As fluctuations of deposits in the banks of the country from year to year indicate in a large measure economic conditions, it is of interest to note that since June 30, 1900, individual deposits in reporting banks have increased over 93 per cent, the amount of deposits on that date being \$7,238,986,450. The highest per cent of annual increase since the year 1900 was in 1901, the gain in deposits for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1901, being over 16 per cent. Reports for the year ended June 30, 1905, show an increase of over 13 per cent. The next highest increase is shown in the reports submitted as of April 28, 1909, the gain in deposits over amount reported for 1908 being more than 9 per cent. Deposit accounts from June 30, 1907, to the corresponding date in 1908 declined nearly  $2\frac{1}{2}$  per cent, this reduction being caused by the monetary crisis in the fall of 1907. The following table shows the percentage of gain for each year over the preceding year:

Year.	Per cent.	Year.	Per cent.
1901	16.8	1906	7. 6°
1902	7.6	1907	7. 2
1903	4.9	1908	
1904	4.4	1909	9.7
1905	13.5		

a Decrease.

The following table shows the amount and per cent of deposits held by the several classes of banks in 1900, 1908, and 1909:

OlIC M	1900.		190	8.	1909.	
Classification.	Amount.	Per cent.	Amount.	Per cent.	Amount.	Per cent.
State banks. Savings banks. Private banks. Loan and trust companies. National banks. Total.	Millions. \$1,266.7 2,389.7 96.2 1,028.2 2,458.1 7,238.9	17. 5 33. 0 1. 3 14. 2 34. 0	Millions. \$2,937.1 3,479.2 126.7 1,867.0 4,374.5	23. 0 27. 2 1. 0 14. 6 34. 2	Millions. \$2,466.9 3,713.4 193.3 2,835.9 4,826.0	17. 6 26. 4 1. 4 20. 2 34. 4

From the foregoing it will be seen that national banks have been steadily gaining in the proportion of individual deposits held by all banks, the 34 per cent held in 1900 rising to 34.2 per cent in 1908 and to 34.4 per cent in the present year. Savings banks, which held 33 per cent of individual deposits in 1900, now hold only 26.4 per cent, while loan and trust companies, reported as holding 14.2 per cent of the deposit accounts of individuals in 1900, now hold 20.2 per cent of such deposits in all reporting banks. The proportion held by state and private banks has increased but slightly since 1900, but the figures indicate that about  $5\frac{1}{2}$  per cent of total deposits has shifted from state banks to loan and trust companies since June 30, 1908, caused chiefly by the fact that a different classification has been made in the current statistics and that the data relating to state banks in 1908 included many trust company reports, which are now included in their proper class.

The following table shows the amount of individual deposits in national and other reporting banks by geographical divisions on or

about June 30, 1908, and on April 28, 1909, together with the amount and per cent of increase:

Address and the second of the	Individual deposits.					
Geographical division.	1908.	1909.	Increase.	Per cent of in- crease.		
New England States Eastern States. Southern States Middle Western States Western States. Pacific States. Islands.	5, 427. 9 913. 8	Millions. \$2,106.2 6,047.7 1,059.2 3,196.2 700.2 897.1 28.9	Millions. \$119.1 619.8 145.4 192.6 108.3 57.4 8.4	5. 99 11. 41 15. 91 6. 41 18. 21 6. 83 40. 97		

While the figures published in 1908 show a decrease in individual deposits in every section except in the New England States from the amounts reported in 1907, the returns for 1909 show an average increase of 9.78 per cent over the preceding year for the whole country. Outside of the island possessions, where an increase of 40.97 per cent is shown, the largest per cent of increase is in the Western States—18.21. The Southern States show an increase of 15.91 per cent, the Eastern States an increase of 11.41 per cent, the Pacific States 6.83 per cent, the Middle Western States 6.41 per cent, and the New England States 5.99 per cent. The following comparative statement shows the increase in population, individual deposits, and money in circulation in the United States, exclusive of the island possessions, for 1907, 1908, and 1909:

	1005	1	Increase 19	07 to 1908.	1909.	Increase 1908 to 1909.	
	1907.	1908.	Amount. I	Per cent.		Amount.	Per cent.
Population Deposits (individual). Money in circulation	Millions. 86. 0 \$13,077. 3 \$2,773. 0	Millions. 87. 4 \$12,764. 0 \$3,038. 0	Millions. 1.4 a \$313.3 \$265.0	1. 63 a 2. 39 9. 55	Millions. 88. 9 \$14,006. 6 \$3,106. 2	Millions. 1.5 \$1,242.6 \$68.2	1.72 9.73 2.24

a Decrease.

In connection with deposits in national banks the following comparative statement is of interest, showing on or about July 1, 1896, 1900, 1908, and April 8, 1909, the amount of their individual deposits, the average deposit account, the number of depositors, estimated for 1900 and 1908, and number of shareholders in 1896, together with the estimated number in 1900, 1908, and 1909:

Year.	Individual de- posits.	Number of depositors.	A verage deposit ac- count.	Number of share- holders.
1896	\$1,668,413,507	2,435,625	\$685	288, 902
1900	2,550,659,557	3,470,285	735	292, 215
1908	4,374,551,208	5,593,927	782	404, 021
1909	5,129,884,506	a 7,718,425	664	417, 900

a Of the deposit accounts reported on June 30, 1909, by 6,592 national banks, 1,965,096 were savings and 5,753,329 nonsavings accounts.

#### MONEY IN BANKS OF THE UNITED STATES.

On April 28, 1909, the amount of reported cash on hand was \$1,452,014,676, against \$1,368,329,683 in 1908, a gain of about \$83,700,000. In 1908 the gain in cash over 1907 was more than \$254,000,000. Over 63 per cent of the cash holdings of the banks of the country is in national banks, as will be seen from the following table, showing the amount of coin and other money in the United States on April 28, 1909, held by national and other banks, including those in the island possessions:

GOLD AND OTHER MONEY HELD BY NATIONAL BANKS AND ALL OTHER REPORTING BANKS AND BANKERS, ON APRIL 28, 1909.

Classification.	National banks (6,893).	All other banks (15,598).	Total all banks. (22,491).
Gold coin	11, 869, 927. 00 124, 348, 526. 00 19, 212, 159. 29 198, 898, 210. 00 45, 413, 071. 00	\$75, 499, 867. 50 207, 039, 340. 00 10, 697, 159. 00 55, 260, 744. 00 13, 699, 181. 22 72, 895, 792. 00 68, 125, 023. 00 22, 020, 666. 80 525, 237, 773. 52	\$226, 866, 397, 03 582, 707, 820, 00 22, 567, 086, 00 179, 609, 270, 00 32, 911, 340, 51 271, 794, 002, 00 113, 538, 094, 00 22, 020, 666, 80 1, 452, 014, 676, 34

a Includes gold treasury certificates to order and clearing-house certificates, section 5192. b Includes fractional paper currency, nickels, and cents.

The returns for 1909 are more complete as to details of cash holdings than those submitted for 1908. The unclassified specie and cash reported in 1908 amounted to over \$303,000,000, while for the present year practically all cash held appears to have been properly segregated in the reports, as only about \$22,000,000 is not classified. It will be noted that about 56 per cent of the cash consists of gold coin and gold certificates, \$226,866,397 being gold coin and \$582,707,-820 gold certificates. Fourteen per cent of the cash holdings consists of silver and silver certificates, 18 per cent of legal-tender notes, 8 per cent of national-bank notes, and 4 per cent of unclassified cash and minor coins.

The following table shows the cash holdings of banks in 1908 and 1909 and the amount of increase by geographical divisions:

	Cash holdings.			
Geographical division.	1908.	1909.	Increase.	
New England States Eastern States Southern States Middle Western States Western States Pacific States Islands	656. 6 95. 8 367. 0 67. 0 100. 3	Millions. \$88. 3 716. 2 105. 8 373. 4 71. 0 89. 6	Millions. \$12.1 59.6 10.0 6.4 4.0 a 10.7 2.3	
Total	1,368.3	1, 452. 0	b 83. 7	

On April 28, 1909, banks in the New England States held, in round amount, actual cash in the sum of \$88,300,000; those in the Eastern States, \$716,200,000; in the Southern States, \$105,800,000; in the Middle Western States, \$373,400,000; in the Western States, \$71,000,000; in the Pacific States, \$89,600,000, and the banks of the island possessions, \$7,700,000. The net increase in the cash holdings during the year, as stated, is \$83,700,000, every section showing an increase with the exception of the Pacific States, where there was an apparent decrease of \$10,700,000. The banks of the Eastern States gained \$59,600,000; those of the New England States \$12,100,000; the Southern States \$10,000,000; the Middle Western States, \$6,400,000; the Western States \$4,000,000, and the island possessions, \$2,300,000.

The geographical distribution of money in the banks of the United States in 1900, 1907, 1908, and 1909 is shown in the following table:

GEOGRAPHICAL DISTRIBUTION OF MONEY IN THE BANKS OF THE UNITED STATES IN 1900, 1907, 1908, AND 1909.

	1900.		1907.		1908	₹.	1909.	
Division.	Amount.	Per cent.	Amount.	Per cent.	Amount.	Per cent.		Per cent.
New England States. Eastern States Southern States Middle Western States Western States Pacific States Total	Millions. \$61.9 369.1 47.8 195.2 31.8 44.1	8. 25 49. 22 6. 37 26. 03 4. 25 5. 88	Millions. \$63. 5 519. 2 87. 2 305. 8 55. 2 75. 6	5. 74 46. 92 7. 88 27. 64 4. 99 6. 83	Millions. \$76. 2 656. 5 95. 8 367. 0 67. 1 100. 3	5. 59 48. 17 7. 03 26. 93 4. 93 7. 35		6. 11 49. 59 7. 33 25. 85 4. 92 6. 20

In noting the geographical distribution of cash holdings it will be observed that nearly 50 per cent of the aggregate is in banks of the Eastern States. The cash holdings of banks in that section in 1909 was 49.59 per cent, against 48.17 per cent in 1908, 46.92 per cent in 1907, and a fraction more than the percentage of 49.22 per cent shown in 1900. The proportion of cash held by the banks of the Middle Western States was 25.85 per cent. Banks in this section in 1908 held 26.93 per cent of the total cash holdings, in 1907, 27.64 per cent, and in 1900, 26.03 per cent. The banks of the Southern States held 7.33 per cent, against 7.03 in 1908 and 7.88 per cent in 1907. The banks of the Pacific States hold 6.20 per cent, against 7.35 per cent in 1908 and 6.83 per cent in 1907; those of the New England States hold 6.11 per cent, against 5.59 per cent in 1908 and 5.74 per cent in 1907. The banks in the Western States hold 4.92 per cent; in 1907 and 1908 the percentages of cash holdings of banks in this section were 4.99 per cent and 4.93 per cent, respectively.

In the appendix will be found a table showing the amount of gold coin, gold certificates, silver dollars, silver certificates, legal-tender notes, national bank notes, subsidiary and minor coins held by banks in each State and geographical section. The State with banks having the largest holding of gold coin is California, \$33,859,900 being reported on hand on April 28, 1909; there was over \$19,800,000 gold coin in Pennsylvania banks on that date, \$17,489,000 in Illinois banks, \$16,368,000 in New York banks, \$12,089,000 in Washington banks, \$10,970,000 in Oregon, \$10,715,000 in Ohio, and \$10,031,000

in Missouri banks. In the banks of New York \$356,000,000 was held in gold certificates, in the Illinois banks \$46,000,000, and in the

banks of Pennsylvania \$43,000,000 was reported.

The State having the largest amount of silver dollars in banks is Texas, \$1,938,000; Pennsylvania banks are next in order, with \$1,676,000; Ohio banks third, with \$1,280,000; Illinois banks fourth, with \$1,188,000; and Missouri banks fifth, with \$1,159,000.

The largest amount of silver certificates in the banks of any one State is reported by the banks of New York, \$67,584,000; Illinois comes next with \$25,143,000, followed by Pennsylvania with \$18,621,000, Massachusetts with \$14,410,000, and Missouri with \$10,269,000. The banks of New York also hold the largest amount of legal-tender notes, \$90,388,000 being in the vaults of banks in that State; \$43,435,000 was in Illinois banks, \$22,445,000 in Pennsylvania banks, \$12,647,000 in Ohio banks, and \$11,218,000 in Massachusetts The holdings of national bank notes also appear to have been the largest in New York banks, namely, \$19,752,000. Over \$11,627,000 in national bank notes was held by Pennsylvania banks, \$11,166,000 by Illinois banks, \$8,311,000 by Ohio banks, and \$5,204,000 by Massachu-The largest amount of national bank notes held in any geographical section, \$38,886,000, was in the Middle Western States banks, the amount held by banks in the Eastern States being Of subsidiary and minor coins the banks of New York \$34,756,000. held \$4,716,344, Pennsylvania \$3,244,761, Illinois \$1,798,389, and Texas \$1,735,929.

The following table gives the composition of cash holdings arranged

by geographical divisions:

CASH IN ALL REPORTING BANKS.

Geographical divisions.	Gold coin.	Gold cer- tificates.		ilver ollars.	Silver c tificate		Subsidiary and minor coin.
New England States. Eastern States. Southern States. Middle Western States Western States Pacific States  Total	\$9,970,604.22 39,793,350.61 17,231,637.20 73,326,684.74 21,987,325.26 62,895,563.50 225,205,174.53	\$30, 431, 800 410, 786, 160 16, 735, 310 101, 238, 590 13, 706, 140 9, 417, 360 582, 315, 360	2,0 6, 7,1 3, 2,0	676,047 530,932 351,090 131,021 083,481	\$18, 456, 94, 686, 9704, 49, 735, 5, 540, 61, 245, 179, 369, 4	917 111 418 687 381	\$2,673,949.15 9,339,662.69 6,388,449.34 8,262.299.12 3,303,495.99 2,781,704.70
Island possessions	1,661,222.50	392,460		271,979	239,		161,779.52
Total	226, 866, 397. 03	582, 707, 820	22,	567,086	179,609,	270	32, 911, 340. 51
Geographical divisions.	Legal-tender notes.	National b notes.	ank		not ified.		Total.
New England States. Eastern States. Southern States. Middle Western States. Western States. Pacific States.	120, 504, 493 25, 443, 731 90, 827, 127 13, 150, 192	34,756, 16,066, 38,886, 9,612,	167 753 011 706	3,648 7,668 3,811 587	3,792.59 5,618.58 5,867.78 ,509.77 7,364.76 9,977.46		\$88, 319, 979, 96 716, 188, 424, 88 105, 766, 791, 32 373, 438, 729, 63 71, 018, 932, 01 89, 579, 530, 66
Total Island possessions					0, 130. 94 1, 535. 86	1,	444, 312, 388. 46 7, 702, 287. 88
Total	271,794,002	113, 538,	094	22,020	, 666. 80	1,	452,014,676.34

In connection with the foregoing statistics, the following statement showing the deposits and cash holdings of the several classes of reporting banks on April 28, 1909, together with the percentage of cash to deposits in 1908 and 1909, is of interest:

Individual Deposits and Cash Holdings of the Several Classes of Banks, April 28, 1909.

And the State of Stat	<del></del>					
Classification.	Individual	Cash on	R	atio of casl	to deposi	is.
Classification.	deposits.	hand.	190	08.	19	09.
National banks State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies	2,466.9	Millions. \$926.8 227.0 32.7 11.1 254.4	Per cent.  10, 51 1, 25 6, 71 6, 34	Per cent. 20.33 5.70	. 88 5. 74	Per cent. 19.20 5.70
Total	14, 035. 5	1,452.0	- ,	10.70		10.34

On April 28, 1909, the proportion of cash holdings of all banks to deposits was 10.34 per cent; in 1908, 10.70 per cent; and in 1907, 8.50 per cent. The average proportion of cash to individual deposits held by national banks (exclusive of all government deposits and bank balances) was 19.20 per cent against 20.33 per cent in 1908 and 16.70 per cent in 1907. The average cash holdings to individual deposits held by all other banks was 5.70 per cent in 1909, being exactly the same percentage reported in 1908. In 1907 the percentage was 5.60. In 1909 the proportion for the state banks was 9.20 per cent, for private banks 5.74 per cent, for loan and trust companies 8.97 per cent, and for savings banks less than 1 per cent.

In the following table is shown the distribution of money in the United States, giving the amount in the Treasury as assets, in report-

ing banks, and elsewhere in 1892 to 1909:

DISTRIBUTION OF MONEY IN THE UNITED STATES.

Year ended June 30—	Coin and other money in the	Coin and money in ury as as	Treas-	Coin and money in ing bar	report-		Coin and other money not in Treasury or banks.  In circular exclusive and other in Treasury asset			of coin money ury as
	United States.	Amount.	Per cent.	Amount.	Per cent.	Amount.	Per cent.	Per capita.	Amount.	Per capita.
1892	1,805.0 1,819.3 1,799.9 1,905.9 2,073.5 2,190.0 2,339.7 2,483.1 2,563.2 2,684.7 2,803.5 2,883.1 3,069.9 3,115.6 3,378.8	Millions. \$150.9 142.1 1 144.2 217.4 293.5 7 235.7 286.0 307.8 313.9 317.0 284.3 33.3 342.6 340.8 300.1	8. 60 8. 17 7. 99 11. 95 16. 31 13. 95 11. 37 13. 06 12. 16 12. 39 12. 24 11. 80 10. 14 10. 24 10. 86 11. 00 8. 81	Millions. \$586.4 515.9 688.9 631.1 531.8 628.2 687.7 723.2 749.9 794.9 837.9 848.0 982.9 987.8 1,010.7 1,106.5 1,362.9 c 1,444.3	33, 48 29, 68 38, 17 34, 69 29, 55 32, 96 33, 17 33, 02 32, 05 32, 02 32, 69 31, 59 35, 06 34, 27 32, 92 40, 34 42, 40	Millions. \$1,014.9 1,080.8 971.9 970.8 974.6 1,012.0 1,150.1 1,180.8 1,305.2 1,380.4 1,411.4 1,519.7 1,536.3 1,600.1 1,725.9 1,665.5 1,675.1 1,661.9	57. 92 62. 15 53. 84 53. 36 54. 14 53. 09 55. 59 55. 79 55. 57 55. 57 54. 80 55. 49 56. 22 53. 49 49. 58 48. 78	\$15. 50 16. 14 14. 21 13. 89 13. 65 13. 87 15. 51 17. 71 17. 75 17. 90 18. 88 18. 77 19. 22 20. 39 19. 36 19. 15 18. 68	Millions. \$1,601.3 1,596.7 1,660.8 1,601.9 1,506.4 1,640.2 1,837.8 1,904.0 2,055.1 2,175.3 2,249.3 2,367.7 2,519.2 2,587.9 2,736.6 2,773.0 3,038.0 3,106.2	\$24. 44 23. 85 24. 28 22. 93 21. 10 22. 49 24. 66 25. 01 26. 94 27. 98 28. 43 30. 77 31. 08 32. 32 32. 23 34. 72 34. 93

a Public money in national-bank depositaries to the credit of the Treasurer of the United States not included.

b Money in banks of island possessions not included.
 c Compiled from special reports, April 28, 1909.

In this connection it should be stated that the data relating to the stock of money and amount held in the Treasury have been used as of June 30 for the reason that the figures for this date have been carefully revised by the Treasurer's office and are used in all annual publications of the department. The amount of money on May 1, the day nearest the date of the special reports obtained from the banks, remains the same, but the money in the Treasury as assets on that date was \$8,700,000 greater than on June 30, as shown in the table. By using the details of figures showing monetary stock on May 1 the per cent of money in the Treasury will be 9.06, the amount not in the Treasury or banks 48.50, or \$1,652,300,000 instead of \$1,661,900,000, and the per capita of money not in the Treasury or banks \$18.54 instead of \$18.68. The amount in circulation will also be reduced to \$3,096,600,000 from \$3,106,200,000.

The general stock of money in the United States at the close of the year ended October 31, 1909, was \$3,427,889,113, an increase during the year of \$46,809,379. As shown in the following table, the stock of gold decreased to the extent of \$644,613, and Treasury notes of 1890 to the extent of \$671,000. National-bank notes increased to the extent of \$38,096,564, silver certificates by \$9,340,521, and standard silver dollars by \$687,907.

Comparative Statement Relative to Circulation at close of Business Novem-BER 2, 1908, AND NOVEMBER 1, 1909, WITH CHANGES DURING THE INTERVAL.

Seed 5 Table - commit #501					
	General stock of	f money in the U	United States. a		
	Nov. 2, 1908.	Nov. 1, 1909.	Changes, (+) increase, (-) decrease.		
Gold coin (including bullion in Treasury)	\$1,649,358,744	\$1,648,714,131	- \$644,61 <b>3</b>		
Standard silver dollars	563, 554, 812	564, 242, 719	+ 687,90 <b>7</b>		
Subsidiary silver Treasury notes of 1890 United States notes. National-bank notes	150, 935, 970 4, 705, 000 346, 681, 016 665, 844, 192	160, 276, 491 4, 034, 000 348, 681, 016 703, 940, 756	$   \begin{array}{r}     + 9,340,521 \\     - 671,000 \\     +38,096,564   \end{array} $		
old certificates andard silver dollars lver certificates bisidiary silver reasury notes of 1890 nited States notes ational-bank notes  Total  Total  old certificates andard silver dollars liver certificates absidiary silver reasury notes of 1890 nited States notes ational-bank notes  Total  Total  old certificates absidiary silver reasury notes of 1890 nited States notes ational-bank notes  Total  old coin (including bullion in Treasury) old certificates ational-bank notes  Total	3, 381, 079, 734	3, 427, 889, 113	+46,809,379		
	Held in Treasury as assets of the Government.				
	Nov. 2, 1908.	Nov. 1, 1909.	Changes, (+) increase, (-) decrease.		
Gold coin (including bullion in Treasury)	\$188, 480, 313 43, 571, 480 21, 567 4, 893, 158 19, 272, 269 13, 775 3, 686, 960 22, 642, 191	\$175, 284, 087 79, 451, 380 2, 271, 862 5, 792, 111 17, 952, 452 12, 465 4, 501, 054 17, 944, 644	-\$13,196,226 + 35,879,900 + 2,250,295 + 898,953 - 1,319,816 - 1,310 + 814,094 - 4,697,547		
Total	282, 581, 713	303, 210, 056	+ 20,628,343		
	Money in circulation.				
	Nov. 2, 1908.	Nov. 1, 1909.	Changes, (+) increase, (-) decrease.		
Gold coin (including bullion in Treasury). Gold certificates. Standard silver dollars. Silver certificates. Subsidiary silver Treasury notes of 1890. United States notes. National-bank notes. Total.	\$610,060,562 807,246,389 74,740,245 483,899,842 131,663,701 4,691,225 342,994,056 643,202,001 3,098,498,021	\$598, 773, 175 795, 205, 489 74, 383, 857 481, 794, 889 142, 324, 038 4, 021, 535 342, 179, 962 685, 996, 112	-\$11, 287, 387 - 12, 040, 900 - 356, 388 - 2, 104, 953 + 10, 660, 337 - 669, 690 - 814, 394 + 42, 794, 111 + 26, 181, 036		

a A revised estimate by the Director of the Mint of the stock of gold coin was adopted in the statement for August 1, 1907. There was a reduction of \$135,000,000.
b For redemption of outstanding certificates an exact equivalent in amount of the appropriate Finds of money is held in the Treasury, and is not included in the account of money held as assets of the Government. This statement of money held in the Treasury as assets of the Government does not include deposits of public money in national-bank depositaries to the credit of the Treasurer of the United States.

Note.—Population of the United States November 2, 1908, estimated at 87.971,000; circulation per capita, \$35.22; population November 1, 1909, 89,404,000; circulation per capita, \$34.95.

### LOANS OF NATIONAL AND OTHER BANKS.

The following table exhibits the character of loans in national and other reporting banks by geographical divisions:

LOANS, INCLUDING OVERDRAFTS AND MORTGAGES OWNED, OF NATIONAL AND ALL OTHER REPORTING BANKS, BY GEOGRAPHICAL DIVISIONS, APRIL 28, 1909.

Classification.	On demand, unsecured by collateral.	On demand, secured by collateral.	On time, with two or more names, unsecured by collateral.	On time, single name paper, unsecured by collateral.
New England States. Eastern States. Southern States. Middle Western States. Western States. Pacific States. Islands.	116, 968, 326, 97 51, 310, 375, 83 238, 784, 381, 69 40, 360, 125, 56 159, 468, 003, 88	\$152,672,169.27 1,205,647,685,78 90,417,913.04 363,533,501.86 21,295,259.43 104,577,089.02 1,491,279.83	\$276, 291, 928. 79 837, 474, 499. 79 374, 496, 288. 90 840, 483, 498. 25 144, 004, 263. 69 64, 480, 278. 17 2, 735, 075. 47	\$169, 729, 481, 16 439, 665, 951, 93 125, 402, 522, 14 439, 332, 117, 76 127, 465, 610, 43 50, 102, 903, 68 83, 245, 53
Total	. 660, 425, 952. 28	1,939,634,898.23	2, 539, 965, 833, 06	1, 351, 781, 832. 63
Classification.	On time, secur by collateral.		discounts not	Total loans and discounts (exclusive of overdrafts and mortgages owned).
New England States Eastern States Southern States Middle Western States Western States Pacific States Islands	851, 499, 815. 231, 886, 086. 483, 730, 979. 181, 954, 863. 53, 613, 609.	49 191, 733, 062, 3 98, 251, 539, 4 99 392, 480, 231, 5 49, 716, 746, 1 22 29, 490, 713, 8	9 6, 271, 500, 63 0 122, 763, 288, 07 3 87, 999, 091, 36 2 10, 272, 125, 63 5 34, 635, 296, 61	\$1, 045, 622, 576, 74 3, 649, 260, 842, 98 1, 094, 528, 014, 01 2, 846, 343, 801, 54 575, 068, 994, 24 696, 367, 894, 23 17, 624, 409, 57
Total	2,036,358,417.	46 1, 127, 276, 405. 3	7 269, 373, 194. 28	9, 924, 816, 533. 31
Classification. Overd secur			d- Mortgages	Total loans and discounts (including over-drafts and mortgages owned).
New England States	32. 66   1, 179, 630. 29. 21   12, 125, 484. 85. 05   11, 394, 573. 87. 12   6, 227, 697. 28. 81   8, 064, 567.	56   3,651,315,206.2 35   1,120,677,427.5 29   2,861,801,859.8 15   583,058,678.5 708,379,190.7	0   880, 132, 460, 46 7   6,554, 617, 16 8   101, 463, 368, 95 1   3, 461, 612, 63 5   7,343,598, 22	4,531,447,666.66 1,127,232,044.73 2,963,265,228.83 586,520,291.14 715,722,788.97
Total29, 435,	94. 50 40, 264, 098.	48 9,994,516,126.2	9 1, 378, 701, 565. 09	11, 373, 217, 691. 38

From the foregoing it appears that the total loans and discounts in all reporting banks of the United States on April 28, 1909, were \$9,994,516,126, and including mortgages owned, the total is \$11,373,217,691. About 57 per cent of the loans of all banks is secured by collateral, including real estate. About \$1,939,000,000 of secured loans are on demand and also \$660,000,000 of the unsecured loans. Over \$2,539,000,000 of time loans are on paper with two or more names and \$1,351,000,000 is on single name paper. About \$269,000,000 of the loans reported were not classified. Of the \$69,000,000 reported as overdrafts, \$29,000,000 are secured. Loans on real estate reported as "mortgages owned" aggregate \$1,378,000,000. The demand loans amount to over 22 per cent of the aggregate, the real estate loans about the same proportion, all other loans being 56 per cent of the total.

The following table shows the amount of loans in national and other reporting banks by geographical divisions on or about June 30, 1908, and on April 28, 1909, together with the amount and per cent of increase:

		Los		
Geographical division.	4002	1000	Increase.	
	1908.	1909.	Amount.	Per cent.
New England States Eastern States Southern States Middle Western States Western States Pacific States Islands	Millions. \$1,384.9 4,104.3 1,039.9 2,693.3 508.7 687.4 19.5	Millions. \$1, 425. 9 4, 531. 4 1, 127. 2 2, 963. 3 586. 5 715. 7 23. 2	Millions. \$41.0 427.1 87.3 270.0 77.8 28.3 3.7	2, 96 10, 40 8, 39 10, 02 15, 29 4, 11 18, 97
Total	10, 438. 0	11,373.2	935. 2	8.95

From this statement it appears that the banks of the country have increased their loans since 1908 by \$935,200,000 or from \$10,-438,000,000 in 1908 to \$11,373,200,000 in 1909. In 1908 the banks of the Eastern States reported loans to the amount of \$4,104,300,000 while in 1909 the amount was \$4,531,400,000, an increase of \$427,-100,000, or 10.40 per cent. Loans of banks in the Middle Western States increased from \$2,693,000,000 in 1908 to \$2,963,300,000 in 1909, thus showing a gain of \$270,000,000, or 10.02 per cent. In the Southern States loans reported by the banks in 1908 aggregating \$1,039,900,000 have increased to \$1,127,200,000, a gain of \$87,300,000. or 8.39 per cent. The banks of the Western States increased their loans by \$77,800,000, or 15.29 per cent, the amount reported from that section in 1908 being \$508,700,000 and in 1909, \$586,500,000. There was a gain during the year in loans made by the banks located in the New England States of 2.96 per cent, the amount of loans in that section in 1908 aggregating \$1,384,900,000 and in 1909, \$1,425,-The banks of the Pacific States show a gain of \$28,300,000. or 4.11 per cent; the loans reported in 1908 amounting to \$687,400,-000 and in 1909 \$715,700,000. The banks of the island possessions reported loans amounting to \$23,200,000, a gain of \$3,700,000 over the amount reported in 1908. The largest percentage of increase in loans negotiated by banks of the United States was in the Western States, over 15 per cent, the gain in loans in the Eastern and Middle Western States being a little more than 10 per cent in each section. The statistics show a gain in loans of 18.97 per cent over the returns for 1908 from banks in the island possessions.

## BANK RESOURCES.

The resources of all reporting banks on April 28, 1909, aggregated \$21,095,054,420, and the average per capita \$215.37. In 1908 the aggregate was \$19,583,410,393, indicating a gain in 1909 of \$1,511,644,027.

A table in the appendix shows the average per capita resources of each class of banks, state and national, and the per capita of all banks arranged by States and geographical sections. The average per capita of bank resources in the United States exclusive of the island possessions is \$237.24, a gain of \$13.09 during the year, the

average per capita being \$224.15 in 1908.

Geographically stated, the largest gain was in the Eastern States, where the per capita increased from \$428.22 in 1908 to \$450.19 in 1909, a gain of \$21.97. Next in order of increase are the Western States, with \$18.43, or from \$142.92 in 1908 to \$161.35 in 1909; the New England States being third, with an increase of \$18.04, or from \$415.57 to \$433.61. The per capita gain of the Pacific States was \$13.36, or from \$334.41 in 1908 to \$347.77 in the present year. The increase in the Middle Western States was \$9.87, or from \$180.77 to \$190.64. The increase in the Southern States was the lowest, or from \$65.30 to \$71.19, a gain of only \$5.89. States showing a decrease were West Virginia, \$0.44, Alabama \$1.82, and Ohio \$4.52. The State of New York has the largest per capita bank resources, or \$676.07, Massachusetts is next with \$517.25, Nevada being third with \$512.72, California fourth with \$486.70, and Rhode Island fifth with \$457.12.

Besides the five States named having the largest per capita bank resources, West Virginia is first in the Southern States with \$112.66, Louisiana second with \$96.62, Texas third with \$90.68, and Virginia fourth with \$88.61. In the Middle Western States Illinois is first with \$240.39, Missouri second with \$215.50, Iowa third with \$214.78, Ohio fourth with \$203.66. In the Western States Colorado is first with \$250.65, Nebraska second with \$214.92, followed by Montana and Wyoming with \$207.72 and \$207.26, respectively. In addition to Nevada and California in the Pacific States already referred to, the per capita resources of Washington banks is \$296.23 and of Oregon \$225.52. Of the island possessions, Hawaii is first with \$71.99, Porto Rico second with \$11.24, and the Philippines, with a population estimated at 8,000,000, \$2.69.

The population of the United States as estimated by the actuary of the treasury, exclusive of the island possessions, at 88,716,000 on June 1, 1909, has been used in making the above calculations.

# GROWTH OF BANKING IN THE UNITED STATES.

In the appendix appears a table giving the number of colonial and state banks with the principal items of resources and liabilities in the years indicated from 1774 to 1833. In 1784 the 3 existing banks had combined capital of \$2,100,000, circulation, \$2,000,000 and specie, \$10,000,000. In 1800 the 28 banks show capital \$21,300,000, circulation \$10,500,000, specie \$17,500,000, and in 1820 there were 307 banks with capital of \$102,100,000, circulation \$40,600,000, deposits \$31,200,000, specie \$16,700,000. In 1830, 329 banks had \$110,100,000 capital, \$48,400,000 circulation, \$39,500,000 deposits, \$14,500,000 in specie, and \$159,800,000 in loans. The resources and liabilities of the banks of the country in detail from 1834 to 1863 are shown in the appendix.

The following condensed statement gives the principal items of resources and liabilities of state, savings, private banks, loan and trust companies, and national banks from 1864 to 1909, and shows the growth of banking in the country for the past forty-six years. For the current year statistics showing the same items separately for banks located in the reserve cities are incorporated in the table.

# PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF STATE, SAVINGS, AND PRIVATE (COMPILED FROM REPORTS TO THE

[Amounts in millions.]

Year.	Number of banks.	Loans and discounts (including overdrafts).	Bonds, stocks, etc.	Due from banks and bankers.	Specie.	Paper currency.a	Total cash in bank.
1864	1,861	\$70.7	\$93.4	\$33, 3			\$98.3
1865	1,960	362.4	404.3	103.0	\$9.4	\$190.0	199. 4
1866	2,267	550. 4	465. 2	110.7	12.6	219.3	231.9
1867	2,279	588.5	443.1	100.0	11.1	194.5	205.6
1868	2,293	655. 7	440.5	123. 1	20.8	179.9	200.7
1869	2,354	686.3	414.6	107. 6	18.5	144.0	162. 5
1870	2,457	719. 3	406.1	121.2	31.1	156.6	187.7
1871	2,796	789.4	419.9	143, 8	19.9	174.1	194.0
1872	3,066	871. 5	431.2	144.0	24.3	153.3	177.6
1873	d 1,968	1,439.9	713. 2	167. 1	€ 27.9		218. 2
1874	d 1,983	1,564.5	723. 2	193.6	e 22. 3		252. 2
1875	3,336	1,748.1	793.1	195.0	e 19. 0		238. 7
1876	3,448	1,727.1	807.3	198. 2	e 25. 4		226.4
1877	3, 384	1,720.9	841.2	184.6	€ 21. 3		230.5
1878	3, 229	1,561.2	865.9	183. 2	€ 29.7	\	214.6
1879	3, 335	1,507.4	1,032.9	204.0	e 42. 7	]	216.3
880	3,355	1,662.1	900.6	248.9	e 100. 2		285. 5
.881	3,427	1,901.9	500.9	346.1	¢ 129. 5	<u> </u>	295.0
.882	3,572	2,050.3	1,049.1	307.3			287.1
883	3,835	2, 133. 6	951.2	392.8	e 116. 2		321.0
884	4,111	2,260.7	1,030.4	294.1	6 110. 2		321.2
1885	4,350	2,272.3	952.0	432.9	e 179. 0		414.3
1886	4,378	2,456.7	1,031.1	349.8	e 152. 2		375. 5
1887	6,179	2,944.9	999.9	632.1	e 165. 1		432.8
1888	6,647 7,203	3, 161. 1 3, 475. 2	1,112.1	439.1	226. 4	219.7	446.1
1889	7,203	3,475.2	1,111.9	513.7	f 221. 5	277.6	499.1
l890 l891	8,641	3,965.9	1,158.0 1,042.5	531.3 652.6	221.9	256. 4	478.3
1892	9,338	4,336.6	1,269.4	684.3	217.3 262.2	261.8 324.2	479.1 586.4
1893	9,492	4,368.6	1,354.1	549.2	210.9	305.0	515.9
894	9,508	4,085.0	1,445.3	705.1	283.4	405.5	688.9
1895		4.268.8	1,565.2	714.4	246.3	384.8	631.1
896	9,469	4,251.1	1,674.4	645.0	251.2	280.6	531.8
1897		4,216.0	1,732.3	781.4	297.7	330.5	628. 2
898	9,485	4,652.2	1.859.7	924.9	402.2	285.6	687.8
1899	9,732	5, 177. 6	2,179.0	1,203.1	449.1	274.2	723.3
1900	10, 382	5,657.5	2,398.3	1,272.8	449.7	300. 2	749.9
1901	11,406	6,425.2	2,821.2	1,448.0	479.0	328.5	807. 5
1902	12,424	7,189.0	3,039.4	1,561.2	541.0	307.1	848.1
1903	13,684	7,738.9	3,400.1	1,570.6	478.2	379.0	857. 2
1904		7,982.0	3,654.2	1,842.9	612.2	378.4	990.6
1905	16,410	9,027.2	3,987.9	1,981.9	617.3	376.8	994.1
1906	17,905	9,893.7	4,073.5	2,029.2	633.0	383.4	1,016.4
1907	19,746	10,763.9	4,377.1	2, 135. 6	719.5	394.2	1,113.7
1908	21,346	10, 438. 0	4, 445. 9	2, 236. 2	860.5	507.8	1,368.3
1909	22, 491	11,373.2	4,614.4	2,562.0	1,044.6	407.4	1,452.0
1909 g	1,284	5,717.6	2,410.4	1,343.7	779.9	235.4	1,015.3

a Includes cash not classified.
 b Includes state bank circulation.
 c Includes deposits of U. S. disbursing officers.
 d Number of national banks only; number of state and savings banks not reported.

BANKS, LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES, AND NATIONAL BANKS, FROM 1864 TO 1909. COMPTROLLER OF THE CURRENCY.)

#### [Amounts in millions.]

Capital.	Surplus and profits.	Circulation.b	United States deposits.c	Individual de- posits.	Due to banks.	Total assets.	Year
\$386.8	\$4.2	\$189.1		<b>\$</b> 355. <b>7</b>	\$27. 4 157. 8 122. 4 112. 5 140. 7 129. 0 148. 5 176. 4 172. 7	\$252.3 1,126.5 1,476.4 1,494.1 1,577.2 1,564.2 1,510.7 1,730.6 1,770.8 2,731.3 2,890.4 3,204.6 3,204.6 3,204.6 3,399.0 3,889.1 4,031.1	186
397. 0	54.5	131.5	\$58.0	641.0	157.8	1,126.5	186
480. 8 483. 8	79. 4	267.8	39. 1 33. 3 28. 3	815. 8 876. 6	112.4	1,476.4	186 186 186 186 187 187 187
486. 4	93. 9 109. 4	291. 8 294. 9	98.3	968.6	140.7	1,494.1	186
489.7	126.0	292.7	12.8 13.2 11.1 12.4	1,032.0 1,051.3 1,251.6 1,353.8 1,421.2	129.0	1.564.2	186
489. 7 513. 7	132.7	291.8	13. 2	1,051.3	148.5	1,510.7	187
561.7	143.1	315.5	11.1	1,251.6	176. 4	1,730.6	187
592, 6	155, 4	315. 5 327. 1	12.4	1,353.8	172.7	1,770.8	187
532. 9	215. 6	340.2	15.1	1,421.2	178. 6 232. 5 194. 7 183. 3	2,731.3	187
550.3	199.9	338.7	10.6		232. 5	2,890.4	187
592.6	254. 2	318. 1 294. 8	10. 0 10. 2 11. 1 10. 9 25. 6 252. 1	1,787.0 1,778.6	194.7	3,204.6	187 187 187
602. 3	261.6	294.8	11.1	1,778.6	183.3	3,183.1	187
614.2	260. 5	290. 4	10.9	1,813.6	170. 1 161. 7 187. 9	3,204.1	187
587. 7	237.7 246.1	300. 4 307. 7	20.0 959.1	1,717.4 1,694.2	101.7	3,080.0	187
580. 4 565. 2	240. 1 260. 2	307.7	10.7	1,951.6	220 6	2 200 0	187 188 188 188 188 188 188 188
572. 3	292.0	318. 4 312. 5 309. 2	12.2	2 296 8	314 7	3,869 1	188
590.6	310.1	309.2	12. 2 12. 6	2,296.8 2,460.1	279.0	4, 031, 1	188
625. 6	347.8	1 312.2	13.9	2.568.4	288. 2	4 900 N	188
656. 4	379.6	295. 3 269. 2	14. 2 14. 0	2,566.4	227. 0	4, 221. 3	188
678.0	362.0	269. 2	14.0	2,734.3 2,812.0	239. 6 314. 7 279. 0 288. 2 227. 0 293. 0	4, 221. 3 4, 426. 9 4, 521. 5 5, 203. 7	188
686.7	393.8	238.0	17. 1	2,812.0	308. 9	4,521.5	188
806.8	460.2	166.8	23. 2	3,308.2 3,422.7	350.1	5,203.7	188
853.7	493.7	155.5	58. 4 46. 7	3, 422.7	366. 1	5,470.4	188 188 188
893. 3	531.9	129. 0 126. 5	40.7	3, 778. 1 4, 062. 5	308. 9 350. 1 366. 1 434. 6 432. 3	5,470.4 5,940.9 6,343.0	188
968.7	584.0 619.2	120.5	30. 6 25. 9 14. 2 13. 7	4,002.5	402.0	6 569 1	189 189 189
1,029.7 1,071.1	650.3	141 2	14.2	4,664.9	415. 7 464, 9	6,562.1 7,245.3 7,192.3 7,290.6	190
1,091.8	689.3	141. 2 155. 1	13.7	4,627.3	410 0 1	7, 192, 3	180
1,069.8	682.4	171.8	14.1	4.051.2	599.1	7, 290, 6	189
1 000 9	699.3	178.8	13, 2	4,921.3	600.5	7,609.6	189
1,060.3 1,051.9 1,012.3 992.0 973.6 1,024.7 1,076.1	699. 3 694. 4	171.8 178.8 199.2	15. 4	4,945.1	599. 1 600. 5 521. 7 673. 4	7,609.6 7,553.9 7,822.1	189 189 189 189 189 189 189
1,012.3	1 712.7	1 196.6	16. 4 52. 9 76. 3	5,094.7	673. 4	7,822.1	189
992.0	732. 7 761. 1 882. 2	189. 9 199. 4	52.9	5,688.2 6,768.7		8,609. 0 9,904. 9 10,785. 9	189
973.6	761.1	199.4	76.3	0,708.7	1,046.4	9,904.9	189
1,024.7	055 6	265. 3 319. 0	90.9	7,238.9 8,460.6	1,172.0	10,780.9	190
1,070.1	955. 6 1,096. 9 1,273. 4	919.0	98. 9 99. 1 124. 0	9,104.7	809. 8 1,046. 4 1,172. 5 1,333. 0 1,333. 2 1,475. 9 1,752. 2 1,904. 3 1,899. 0 2,075. 4	12,357.5 13,363.9 14,303.1	100
1 201 0	1,073.4	309. 4 359. 2 399. 6	147.3		1,475 9	14 303 1	190 190 190
1,392.5	1,360.9	399.6	1 110 2	10,000 5	1,752.2	15, 198, 8	190
1,463.2	1,439.5	445.4	75.3 89.9 180.7 130.3	11,350.7	1,904.3	15,198.8 16,918.2 18,147.6	190 190 190 190 190 190
1,565.3	1,558.9	510. 9 547. 9 613. 7	89.9	12,215.8	1,899.0	18,147.6	190
1,690.8	1,645.0	547. 9	180.7	13,099.6	2,075.4	19,645.0 19,583.4	190
1,757.2	1,761.5	613.7	130.3	12,784.5		19,583.4	190
1,076.1 1,201.6 1,321.9 1,392.5 1,463.2 1,565.3 1,690.8 1,757.2 1,800.0 738.0	1,260.9 1,439.5 1,558.9 1,645.0 1,761.5 1,834.6	636. 3	70. 4 32. 5	14,035.5 6,876.6	2,484.1 2,169.1	21,095.0 11,195.2	190
738.0	1,029.2	225. 6	32.5	6,876.6	2,109.1	11,195.2	19

10774—cur 1909——5

Specie in national banks; incomplete for state banks.
 Includes coin certificates from 1889; specie for 1902 partially estimated.
 Figures in this line represent reserve city banks and are included in the line above as compiled by the Monetary Commission.

The following table shows the growth of banking in the United States, including the island possessions, as indicated by the number of banks, capital stock, and individual deposits from 1900 to 1909, inclusive, the number of nonreporting banks, their capital and resources being estimated from data obtained from reliable sources:

GROWTH OF BANKING IN RECENT YEARS.

Dowle	Number.	Capital	l.	Individual deposits.		
Bank.	Number.	Amount.	Per cent.	Amount.	Per cent.	
1900. National State, etc. Reporting capital only	3,732 6,650 3,595	\$621,536,461 403,192,214 126,000,000	54.00 46.00	\$2, 458, 092, 758 { 4,780, 893, 692 450, 000, 000	31. 97 68. 03	
Total	13,977	1, 150, 728, 675	100.00	7,688,986,450	100.00	
National	4,535 7,889 3,732	701, 990, 554 499, 621, 208 138, 548, 654	52. 4 } 47. 6	$\left\{\begin{array}{c} 3,098,875,772\\ 6,005,847,214\\ 478,592,792 \end{array}\right.$	32. 3 67. 7	
Total	16,156	1, 340, 160, 416	100.00	9, 583, 315, 778	100.00	
National	4,939 8,745 4,546	743, 506, 048 578, 418, 944 152, 403, 520	50. 43	3, 200, 993, 509 6, 352, 700, 055 502, 522, 431	31.8 68.2	
Total	18,230	1, 474, 328, 512	100.00	10,056,215,995	100.00	
National	5,331 9,519 3,994	767, 378, 148 625, 116, 824 81, 409, 702	52. 06 47. 94	$\left\{\begin{array}{c} 3,312,439,841 \\ 6,688,107,157 \\ 447,998,992 \end{array}\right.$	31. 7 68. 3	
Total	18,844	1, 473, 904, 674	100.00	10, 448, 545, 990	100.00	
National	5,668 10,742 3,500	791, 567, 231 671, 599, 149 76, 664, 000	51. 41 } 48. 59	3,783,658,494 {7,567,080,822 435,582,000	32.1 67.9	
Total	19,910	1, 539, 830, 380	100.00	11,786,321,316	100.00	
National	6,053 11,852 3,491 21,396	826, 129, 785 739, 163, 401 75, 356, 000 1, 640, 649, 186	50. 23 } 49. 77 100. 00	4, 055, 873, 636 8, 159, 894, 029 413, 160, 000 12, 628, 927, 665	32. 12 67. 88	
National	6, 429	883, 690, 917 807, 178, 262 92, 357, 000	49. 56 } 50. 44	4, 322, 880, 141 8, 776, 755, 207 554, 900, 000	31.66 } 68.34	
Total		1,783,226,179	100.00	13,654,535,348	100.00	
1908. National State, etc Nonreporting	6, 824 14, 522 3, 654	919, 100, 850 838, 058, 353 76, 646, 000	50.14 } 49.86	4, 374, 551, 208 8, 409, 959, 961 485, 988, 831	32. 97 67. 03	
Total	25,000	1,833,805,203	100.00	13, 270, 500, 000	100.00	
National. State, etc. Nomeporting b.	6,893 15,598 3,021	933, 979, 903 866, 056, 465 55, 951, 000	50. 32 49. 68	4,826,060,384 9,209,462,780 389,700,000	33. 45 66. 55	
Total	25, 512	1,855,987,368	100.00	14, 425, 223, 164	100.00	

a Reports April 28, 1909. Estimated on basis of data submitted by private banks. Nonreporting banks include 193 state banks and 2,828 private banks.

#### BANKING POWER OF THE UNITED STATES.

The following table shows for 1909 the banking power of the United States, including the island possessions, as indicated by the volume of capital stock, surplus, deposits, and circulation:

# BANKING POWER OF THE UNITED STATES.

	Num- ber.	Capital.	Surplus, etc.	Deposits.	Circulation.	Total.
National banks State, etc., banks Nonreporting banks b.	6, 893 15, 598 3, 021	\$935, 979, 903 866, 056, 465 55, 951, 000	\$795, 077, 107 1, 039, 548, 321 27, 975, 500	a\$4,896,462,203 9,209,462,780 389,700,000	\$636, 367, 526	\$7, 261, 886, 739 11, 115, 067, 566 473, 626, 500
	25, 512	1, 855, 987, 368	1, 862, 600, 928	14, 495, 624, 983	636, 367, 526	18, 850, 580, 805

a Includes government deposits.

## STATE AND PRIVATE BANK FAILURES.

In 1896 the Comptroller of the Currency obtained data from national bank examiners secured by them from receivers, assignees, etc., of state banks relating to the amount of capital, liabilities, nominal assets, and dividends paid by insolvent state and private banks during the years 1864 to 1896, inclusive. In this period the failures reported were stated at 1,234, capital \$53,632,259, liabilities, \$220,629,988.27, assets \$214,312,190.58, and dividends paid \$100,088,726.95, or approximately 45 per cent. Since 1896 the only information obtained by this office in relation to failure of banks of this character is that secured from the Bradstreet Commercial Agency and relates only to the number of failures, together with the amount of liabilities and nominal assets. Incorporating the returns from 1897 to 1909, inclusive, with those received for the years 1864 to 1896, the number of failures is shown to have been 2,014, liabilities \$607,770,005.27, and nominal assets \$511,794,632.58.

b Number of banks and amounts estimated.

In the following table is summarized the information secured, covering the period beginning with 1864 and ended on June 30, 1909:

Number of Failures, Capital, Assets, Liabilities, and Dividends Paid by State and Private Banks that Failed in each Year from 1864 to 1909.

Year.	Number of failures.	Capital.	Nominal assets.	Liabilities.	Dividends paid.
004					
864	2 5 5 3	\$125,000.00	\$245, 401. 97	\$225,662,14	\$145,592.2
866	5	275, 000, 00	1,206,035.00	890, 112, 00	9140,094.2
867	š	260,000.00	222,075.00	138, 821.00	138,821.0
868	7	276, 381, 00	183, 002. <b>30</b>	148, 886.00	
869	6	100,000.00	77,861. <b>00</b>	361, 961. 73	82,844.7
870	1			50,000.00	
871	7	220,000.00	2, 314, 871. 90	2, 654, 187. 15	974, 256. 9
872	10	470,000.00	2, 126, 124, 18	3,059,318.06	1,906,573.0
873 874	33 40	907,000.00 770,000.00	4,644,889.91 4,125,731.00	6,938,653 <b>901</b> 4,562,879.00	3, 420, 016. 3 2, 022, 498. 5
875	14	2,413,900.00	9, 190, 283, 98	12, 365, 475, 25	4, 143, 941, 9
876.	37	961,000.00	7,312,218.73	9, 206, 429. 34	5, 178, 020. 9
877	63	2, 491, 250, 00	13, 137, 835. 47	15, 223, 785, 49	7,004,558.2
878	70	3, 250, 193.00	26,001,949.67	27, 269, 520, 51	19,485,717.8
879	20	1,370,465.00	5, 102, 691. 94	5, 253, 307. 22	4, 235, 808. 8
880	10	452, 200.00	1,629,146.61	1,311,799.49	288, 494. 7
881	9	436,750.00	585, 653, 06	1,785,890.45	851,755.0
882	19 27	545,000.00 870,000.00	2,765,951.10 2,813,915.19	2,608,489.57 3,193,747.39	1,221,737.2 1,408.047.9
883	54	1,718,596.00	12,900,819.05	15,508,389.70	9,671,860.
885	32	1,099,400.00	2,982,879.51	4,883,454.27	2, 361, 320.
886	13	254,000.00	1, 300, 536. 30	1, 140, 824, 48	673, 579.
887	19	931,590.00	2,865,300.30	3,074,622.29	1,610,527.4
888	17	745,500.00	2,805,326.52	3, 342, 336. 52	1,924,773.6
889	15	363, 250.00	1,279,900.68	2, 147, 059. 18	1,026,682.7
890	30	2, 169, 568. 00	10, 692, 385. 98	11, 385, 584, 64	3,884,577.9
891	44	2,071,300.00	7, 190, 824. 69	6, 365, 198. 77	3,090,597.4
892 893	27 261	578, 840. 00 16, 641, 637. 00	2,719,410.75 54,828,690.65	3, 227, 608, 56 46, 766, 818, 80	803, 860. 7 17, 912, 270.
894	71	3, 112, 447. 00	7, 958, 284, 18	7,218,319.51	1, 456, 522.
895	115	3, 906, 350, 00	11, 276, 529, 99	9, 010, 584, 93	2, 251, 708,
896	78	3, 400, 642. 00	10, 240, 244. 97	7,513,837.41	534, 363.
Total	1,164	53, 187, 259. 00	212,725,771.58	218, 833, 563. 86	99, 711, 330. 7
Not dated	70	445,000.00	1,586,419.00	1,796,424.41	377, 396. 2
Total	1,234	53, 632, 259. 00	214, 312, 190. 58	220, 629, 988. 27	100, 088, 726.
897	122 53		17,929,163.00	24,090,879.00	
898	26		4, 493, 577. 00 7, 790, 244. 00	7,080,190.00 10,448,159.00	
900	32		7, 790, 244. 00	11, 421, 028, 00	
901	56		6, 373, 372.00	13, 334, 629, 00	
902	43		7, 323, 737. 00	10, 332, 666. 00	
903	26		2, 166, 852, 00	4,005,643.00	
904	102		24, 296, 823. 00	31,774,895.00	
905	57		6, 970, 345. 00	10, 273, 023. 00	
906 907	37 34		6,591,515.00 13,037,497.00	7, 187, 858, 00	
908	132		177, 073, 348. 00	22, 165, 448, 00 209, 835, 443, 00	
909.	60		15, 760, 177. 00	25, 190, 156, 00	
		F0. 000. 050. 00			
Grand total	2,014	53, 632, 259. 00	511, 794, 632. 58	607, 770, 005. 27	100, 088, 726. 9

For the year ended June 30, 1909, the Bradstreet Company reports the failure of 60 state and private banks, with aggregate liabilities of \$25,190,156, and nominal assets of \$15,760,177. The failures include 19 state banks, with liabilities of \$3,286,418; 2 savings banks, liabilities \$105,000; 6 trust companies, liabilities \$5,412,037; and 33 private banks, liabilities \$16,386,701. As will be noted, the number of failures of private banks represents 55 per cent of the total number of failures, with over 65 per cent of the aggregate liabilities.

In the appendix appears a table relating to failures of banks of these classes by years, 1892 to 1909, in each State and geographical division,

which is summarized in the following table.

Number, Assets, and Liabilities of State Banks, Savings Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and Private Banks which Failed, by Years, from June 30, 1892, to June 30, 1909, inclusive.

# [In the amounts 000 omitted.]

				8	State instit	utions.									
Year.	ar. State banks.		nks.		Savings banks. Loan and trust companies.				Private banks.			Total all banks.			
	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.
1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908	24 172 27 46 55 44 14 12 6 37 16 15 10	\$1,892 41,282 1,774 2,555 3,741 6,080 694 919 418 1,003 1,364 645 5,194 1,397 710 2,380 41,035 2,732	\$3,178 36,903 2,010 3,445 4,628 8,083 988 1,240 442 2,056 6,725 2,282 1,006 4,833 43,227 3,286	6 47 9 8 9 19 4 4 3 3 10 1 1 7 4 5	\$484 17,674 2,646 4,653 662 3,998 800 1,153 328 450 4,622 35 1,457 550 360 7,760	\$917 16,831 2,678 4,818 902 5,455 1,632 410 531 5,730 235 1,704 811 490	3 19 8 6 4 12 2 2 4 4 1 2 8 8 2 4 4 4 2 2 8 4 4 4 2 2 4 4 4 4 4	\$209 15,098 33,420 4,107 1,159 3,436 1,275 5,067 5,243 995 12 371 13,128 2,525 4,636 4,850 110,047 5,342	\$425 24,144 37,977 5,844 936 4,325 1,575 6,701 6,636 1,113 22 561 15,880 3,600 3,990 8,100 126,200 5,412	36 176 21 25 42 47 33 15 16 41 20 17 50 35 13 20 53 33	\$3,540 20,237 1,749 1,389 1,886 4,416 1,725 3,925 1,325 1,116 4,518 2,498 886 5,807 18,231 7,602	\$6,505 19,315 2,236 1,805 2,708 6,228 3,561 874 3,933 10,251 2,525 2,245 7,466 3,580 1,702 9,232 32,828 16,387	69 414 65 85 110 122 53 26 43 26 43 26 102 57 37 34 132 60	\$6, 125 94, 291 39, 589 12, 704 7, 448 17, 930 4, 494 7, 790 7, 676 6, 373 7, 323 2, 167 24, 297 6, 592 13, 037 177, 073 15, 761	\$11, 02; 97, 193 44, 901 15, 912; 9, 17; 24, 699 7, 086 10, 447 11, 42; 13, 33; 10, 33; 4, 006 31, 77; 10, 27; 7, 188 22, 166 20, 836 25, 100
Total.	561	115,815	126,737	153	47,717	51,786	116	210,920	253, 441	693	83,188	133,381		457,640	565, 3

#### BANKS AND BANKING IN THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA.

As stated elsewhere, building and loan associations in the District of Columbia have been placed under the supervision of the Comptroller of the Currency by an amendment of the Code of the District of Columbia, which went into effect during the past year. There are 22 of these associations, their share capital or deposits amounting to \$12,370,986 and aggregate resources to \$14,393,927. There are 11 national banks in the District, one having been organized during the past year. No increase has taken place in the number of trust companies, 5 being in operation, and there are 12 institutions entitled "savings banks," all of which, with one exception, are conducting commercial as well as savings bank business. Eleven of these institutions are operating under charter obtained from adjoining States, only one having been organized under District laws as a savings bank, but without the power of a bank of discount.

In the following table, based on September 1 returns from national banks, trust companies, savings banks, and June 30, 1909, returns from building and loan associations, are shown the number of banks and banking institutions in the District of Columbia, the amount of their capital stock, individual deposits, and aggregate resources. It will be observed that there are 50 institutions in operation, with capital of \$14,747,485; individual deposits (including share payments by members of the building and loan associations), \$71,451,152; and aggregate assets, \$113,704,068:

Class.	Number.	Capital.	Individual deposits.	Aggregate assets.
National banks Trust companies Savings banks Building and loan associations	5 12	\$5,552,000 8,000,000 1,195,485	\$22, 555, 540 24, 927, 595 11, 597, 031 a 12, 370, 986	\$47, 990, 333 37, 845, 038 13, 474, 770 14, 393, 927
Total	50	14,747,485	71, 451, 152	113, 704, 068

a Share payments.

#### BUILDING AND LOAN ASSOCIATIONS IN THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA.

On March 4, 1909, an act was approved amending section 691, subchapter 7, of the Code of the District of Columbia, relating to building and loan associations, the amendment authorizing the Comptroller of the Currency, whenever he may deem it useful, to cause an examination to be made into the condition of any building and loan association incorporated under the provisions of the code, as well as any other building and loan association located or doing business in the District of Columbia. Every such association is required to make to the Comptroller at least one report during each year. The amendment confers upon the Comptroller the power to take possession of any company or association whenever, in his judgment, it is insolvent or is knowingly violating the laws under which it is incorporated, and to liquidate such association in the manner provided in the laws of the United States in respect of national banks. and after July 1, 1909, a strict compliance with the provisions of the code in question was required. To section 691 was added a new section, known as 691-A, providing that any building association,

incorporated or unincorporated, organized and existing under the laws of any State or Territory, except the District of Columbia, to do or now doing a building association business, or otherwise operating as a building association, shall be subject to all the provisions of section 691, and, further, that any such association or corporation shall at all times keep on deposit with the Comptroller in money or stocks, bonds, or mortgages or other securities, to be approved by that officer, not less than 10 per cent of its capital and surplus, as security for depositors and creditors and as a guaranty for the faithful performance of its contracts.

Prior to July 1, 1909, the foreign building and loan associations in the District discontinued business or removed from the District.

On June 30 there were in operation in the District 22 local building and loan associations, of which only 5 were incorporated. The plan of ten of the associations is reported as permanent, 10 as serial, and 2 terminating. All associations require monthly payments on shares, 19 of which provide for monthly payments of \$1, two of \$2, and one of \$2.50. The number of shares in force is 98,946, the number of nonborrowing members 20,143, and the number of borrowing members 6,982. The report shows that the uniform rate of interest charged borrowers is 6 per cent.

From the reports received it is shown that the liabilities of the associations on account of regular installments paid, installments anticipated, paid-up stock, and installments due are \$12,370,985.77; that the profits, divided and credited, are \$329,559.34, and undivided profits \$1,107,363.51. The assets aggregate \$14,393,927.21, of which loans on real estate amount to \$13,438,737.28, on stock pledged \$72,-850.06, real estate owned \$541,934.43, and cash with treasurers and

secretaries \$225,241.86.

The condition of the associations in the District on June 30, as shown by their assets and liabilities and receipts and disbursements, is shown in the accompanying statement:

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate. Loans on stock pledged Interest, premium, and fines accrued and unpaid. Installments on stock due and unpaid Real estate Judgments Real estate sold on contracts. Accounts receivable Bills receivable Taxes advanced Insurance premiums advanced Furniture and stationery. Cash in hands of treasurer. Cash in hands of secretary Other assets.	72,850.06 60,988.80 15,253.65 541,934.43 10.00 25,642.58 54.75 1,343.00 9,409.05	Regular installments paid in on stock. Installments on stock paid in advance. Installments on stock due and unpaid. Prepaid or paid-up stock. Interest; premiums paid in advance. Incomplete loans. Bills payable Due treasurer Interest. Contingent fund. Profit (divided). Profit (undivided) Other liabilities.	\$10, 689, 427. 62 1, 306, 929. 78 9, 205. 65 365, 422. 72 409. 33 8, 500. 00 237, 963. 75 3, 051. 00 70, 332. 31 1, 640. 88 329, 559. 34 1, 107, 363. 12 264, 121. 32
Total assets	14, 393, 927. 21	Total liabilities	14, 393, 927. 21

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS.

#### BUILDING AND LOAN ASSOCIATIONS IN THE UNITED STATES.

Secretary H. F. Cellarius, of the United States League of Local Building and Loan Associations, has furnished this office with a comparative statement relative to the building and loan associations for the years 1907–8 and 1908–9. From the report received it is noted that on January 1, 1909, there were in operation 5,629 of these associations, with total membership of 1,959,579, and assets of \$796,998,819. Compared with the prior year there has been an increase in membership of 82,612, and a net increase in assets of \$51,005,421.

As will be noted by reference to the accompanying statement, 1,015 of the associations are located in States not named, due doubtless to the fact that the number in each of the States not listed is comparatively small.

Number of Associations, Membership, and Assets of Building and Loan Associations in the United States January 1, 1909.

States.	Number of associa- tions.	Total member- ship.	Total assets.	Increase in assets.	Decrease in assets.	Increase in mem- bership.	Decrease in member- ship.
Pennsylvania. Ohio. New Jersey. Illinois Massachusetts New York Indiana. California. Michigan Nebraska. Louisiana. Missouri Kansas North Carolina Wisconsin Minnesota Iowa West Virginia. Maine Tennessee New Hampshire Connecticut North Dakota Other States.	645 449 517 137 2255 342 107 58 68 53 123 58 87 50 67 48 38 35 15 17 13	389, 446 327, 662 157, 354 108, 734 120, 575 121, 711 120, 078 31, 142 39, 182 42, 683 21, 698 33, 629 26, 276 12, 515 11, 022 15, 300 11, 230 9, 429 5, 215 7, 250 2, 891 2, 600 314, 594	\$158, 510, 745 139, 340, 424 73, 697, 889 54, 313, 466 51, 339, 903 46, 994, 128 34, 131, 416 19, 635, 667 15, 056, 493 13, 415, 822 11, 523, 654 9, 300, 661 8, 908, 118 6, 021, 421 4, 730, 694 4, 730, 694 4, 113, 884 3, 869, 142 2, 728, 303 1, 978, 127 1, 898, 830 1, 497, 822 125, 042, 740	4, 239, 322 4, 119, 829 1, 179, 390 91, 299 112, 771 898, 964 1, 992, 932 1, 195, 347 460, 758 891, 767 665, 885 240, 208 2, 262, 066 279, 340 192, 689 59, 367 62, 940 93, 973 211, 141	\$186,771	5,882 12,478 8,054 5,870 330 2,104 2,785 1,926 1,073 1,519 4,807 775 84 407 140 160 16,117	650
10tal	0,029	1, 505, 579	190, 995, 519	01, 192, 192	100,771	00,401	3,849

RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS OF BUILDING AND LOAN ASSOCIATIONS FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 1908, AS SHOWN IN THE FOLLOWING STATEMENT.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash on hand January 1, 1908.  Weekly dues. Paid-up stock Deposits.  Loans repaid Interest. Premium Fines. Pass-books and initiation. Borrowed money Real estate sold. Miscellaneous receipts.	184, 666, 218 17, 110, 544 36, 124, 748 139, 594, 268 43, 560, 220 2, 681, 921 492, 712 582, 296 55, 581, 273	Pass-book loans. Mortgage loans. Stock withdrawals. Paid-up-stock withdrawals. Deposit withdrawals. Expenses Borrowed money repaid Interest. Real estate purchased. Miscellaneous disbursements. Cash on hand January 1, 1909	\$14,070,287 195,046,764 148,132,743 27,888,619 34,943,359 5,548,609 54,551,057 1,433,344 2,603,535 13,504,788 21,998,471
Total	519, 721, 576	Total	519,721,576

#### SCHOOL SAVINGS BANKS.

Statistics relating to school savings banks compiled by Mr. J. H. Thiry, who in 1885 introduced the system at Long Island City, N. Y., have been submitted for the year ended January 1, 1909.

It appears that school savings banks are in operation in 114 cities of 25 States, that there are 6,765 banks in 1,163 schools, the number of registered pupils being 554,716 and the number of depositors 186,828. From 1885 to January 1, 1909, deposits of these banks aggregated \$4,609,431.35, withdrawals \$3,864,526.62, leaving a balance of \$744,904.73. The average credit per depositor is shown to be \$3.98. The deposit balance on January 1, 1908, was \$759,646.09, or \$14,741.36 greater than 1909. The number of depositors in 1908 was 178,817 and the average deposit \$4.25. It should be stated that statistics in question include returns from school savings banks in Canada and in South and West Australia.

#### BANKS AND BANKING IN THE ISLAND POSSESSIONS.

#### PHILIPPINES.

Banking in the Philippine Islands is conducted by the followingnamed institutions: Banco Espanol Filipino, at Manila, with branch at Iloilo; Chartered Bank of India, Australia, and China, with branch at Cebu; Hongkong and Shanghai Banking Corporation, at Manila, with branch at Iloilo; International Banking Corporation, at Manila, with branch at Cebu; Monte de Piedad and Savings Bank of Manila; Philippine Postal Savings Bank.

In addition to the foregoing there is in operation the Manila Building and Loan Association and the Agricultural Bank. Returns from

the latter, however, have not been received.

The following is a statement of the principal items of assets and liabilities of the banks, exclusive of the Agricultural Bank and the Manila Building and Loan Association.

#### ASSETS

Loans  Due from other banks, branches, agents, correspondents, including	<b>\$10,</b> 123, 301. 00				
domestic and foreign bills of exchange	4, 663, 480. 00 3, 464, 148. 00				
Aggregate assets.					
LIABILITIES.					
Capital stock	830, 295. 00 899, 383. 25 3, 407, 206. 00				

Comparing the foregoing with the returns for the corresponding period in 1908, there is shown to have been an increase in assets of \$1,321,784.

The Philippine postal savings bank system had on June 30, 1909, 251 banks, with 8,782 accounts, an increase during the year of 3,393 accounts and \$208,482 in deposits. The assets and liabilities of the postal banks on June 30 were as follows:

# ASSETS. \$575, 262

Cash	33, 306
Total assets.	733, 325
LIABILITIES.	
Deposits Stamp fund Interest fund	724, 479 766
Interest fund	8,080

The number of depositors of each nationality on May 31, 1909, was as follows:

Americans	3.351
Filipinos	4, 771
Europeans	
Asiatics	181
ASIAUCS	TOT

In addition there were 56 accounts represented by deposits by societies.

The act providing for the establishment of the Agricultural Bank went into effect on July 1, 1908, the legislature under date of June 13, 1908, having appropriated 1,000,000 pesos as the capital. The Chief of the Insular Division of the War Department advises that no information has been received so far in relation to the extent of the transactions of this bank.

The Manila Building and Loan Association, incorporated July 12, 1904, had a membership on July 30, 1909, of 596, the number of shares in force being 5,240. Payments on the shares are at the rate of \$1 per month. The assets and liabilities of the association, as shown by the June statement, are as follows:

#### ASSETS.

Modelo.	
Loans on real estate.	\$98, 342
Loans on stock pledged	13,505
Real estate	2,850
Furniture, etc	422
Total assets	115, 120
LIABILITIES.	
Installments paid	73,848
Paid-up stock	8,060
Profits, divided and undivided	10,711
All other liabilities	22,500

#### HAWAII.

Of the 10 banks other than the 4 national banks operating in the Territory of Hawaii only 6 submitted reports as of April 28, 1909. Statements from those not reporting were compiled from bankers' directories in order to show the approximate banking resources of the Territory, the statistics being necessarily incomplete as to details. The capital of the 10 banks other than national as compiled aggregates \$2,455,077, individual deposits, \$8,982,731; resources, \$12,746,-860. Returns received from Hawaii in 1908 were so meager that a comparative statement will be of no value.

A consolidation of the reports from 4 national and 10 other banks in Hawaii shows the principal items of resources and liabilities to be as follows:

Loans	\$8, 593, 913
Bonds, stocks, etc	2, 840, 955
Cash	2, 509, 186
Capital paid in	3, 065, 077
Individual deposits	9, 627, 597
United States deposits.	331, 455
Aggregate resources	15, 118, 565

#### Porto Rico.

Through the courtesy of Mr. B. R. Dix, acting treasurer of Porto Rico, this office has been placed in possession of a statement showing the condition of the banks in Porto Rico as of June 30, 1909. There are in the island nine banking institutions, one of which is a national bank. The authorized capital stock of these banks is

\$1,453,530, of which \$638,000 has been paid in. The statement prepared includes the Banco de Puerto Rico, Banco Territorial y Agricola, American Colonial Bank of Porto Rico, Credito y Ahorro Ponceño, Caja de Economias y Prestamos San German, Banco Popular San Juan, Union Bank of Halifax, Royal Bank of Canada, and First National Bank of Porto Rico.

The principal items of resources and liabilities of the 9 reporting

banks are as follows:

Loans	\$5, 111, 390
Bonds and stocks.	2, 130, 473
Cash	2, 280, 727
Paid-in capital stock	878, 315
Surplus	563,233
Deposits	7, 860, 658
Notes issued	600,000
Aggregate resources	13, 075, 715

The amount of savings deposits in banking institutions of Porto Rico, and rates of interest paid thereon, as of June 30, 1909, are shown in the following table:

Banking institution.	Rate of interest.	Savings deposits.
American Colonial Bank. Banco Territorial y Agricola. Royal Bank of Canada. Union Bank of Halifax. Credito y Ahorro Ponceño. Caja de Economias y Prestamos, San German. Banco Popular de Economias y Prestamos, San Juan.	6 3 4	\$58, 498. 58 145, 383. 29 42, 872. 86 114, 023. 39 138, 220. 99 89, 132. 57 121, 937. 95

# FOREIGN BANKS OF ISSUE.

Elsewhere in this report appear statistics and general information relative to national-bank issues and the stock of money in the United States. In connection therewith and in view of the general interest attaching to the subject of bank circulation, the following table has been compiled from statements published in the London Economist during the past year with reference to the principal items of resources and liabilities of the leading foreign banks of issue.

The Bank of France being the sole bank of issue in that country, the volume of its outstanding circulation is largely in excess of that of any other of the banks listed. On November 5, 1908, the outstanding notes of this bank amounted to £201,100,000, and by January 7, 1909, increased to £209,200,000. From that date there was a steady decline to £204,800,000 on May 6, an increase on June 3 to £207,500,000, and a decline to £201,000,000 on September 2. On the 7th of the following month the issues had increased to £207,100,000.

The fluctuations in the issues of the Imperial Bank of Germany are more marked, the low points £70,100,000 and £72,400,000 being reached on March 8 and June 9, respectively. The greatest amounts outstanding, as shown by the statements in question were £88,600,000 on January 7, £85,000,000 on April 7, £94,300,000 on July 2, and £92,900,000 on October 7.

The outstanding issues of the Bank of England varied but slightly during the year, the minimum amount, on November 5, 1908, being £29,000,000, and the maximum, £30,200,000, on July 8 and August The outstanding issues of the Bank of Russia fluctuated from a minimum of £105,600,000 on May 6, 1909, to a maximum of £126,700,000 on October 6, and the issues of the Austro-Hungarian Bank, from a minimum of £78,100,000 on March 6, to a maximum of £85,200,000 on October 15. The fluctuations of the outstanding notes of the Netherlands Bank have been from a minimum of £22,400,000, March 6, to a maximum of £24,300,000 on May 8. During the fall and winter months the notes issued by the Bank of Italy reached their maximum, £57,200,000 on August 10, and dropped to a minimum of £51,000,000 on June 10. The fluctuations in the issues of the banks of Norway, Denmark, Switzerland, Spain, and Belgium are shown to have been very limited in amount during the year in question. The issues of the Bank of Sweden fluctuated somewhat and ranged during the year from a minimum of £9,500,000 on February 6 to a maximum of £11,200,000 on October 2.

The table in question follows:

STATEMENT, IN MILLIONS OF POUNDS STERLING, OF THE PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF FOREIGN BANKS OF ISSUE.

	ENGLA	

			Re	sources.					Liabilitie	s.
Date.	Govern- ment se- curities.	Other securities.	Gold.	Silver.	Loans and dis- counts.	Other re- sources.	Total.	Circu- lation.	Deposits and cur- rent ac- counts.	Other lia- bilities.
1908. Nov. 5 Dec. 3	a£25.7 25.7	£33.8 35.9	<b>b£</b> 35. 9 34. 6				£95.4 96.2	£29.0 29.0	£48.7 49.6	£17.7 17.6
1909. Jan. 7 Feb. 4 Mar. 4 Apr. 7 May 6 June 3 July 8 Aug. 5 Sept. 2 Oct. 7	28. 6 25. 8 26. 2 27. 1 26. 4 26. 4 27. 9 26. 4 26. 3 28. 7	42. 6 37. 3 39. 4 40. 3 37. 9 40. 9 39. 2 36. 1 36. 8 36. 0	34.7 38.2 39.4 38.5 37.3 41.1 38.6 40.2				102. 4 97. 8 103. 8 106. 8 102. 8 104. 6 108. 2 101. 1 103. 3 99. 6	29. 6 29. 1 29. 1 30. 0 29. 2 29. 6 30. 2 30. 2 29. 7 29. 7	54. 9 50. 7 56. 5 59. 1 55. 9 57. 4 60. 1 52. 9 55. 4 52. 3	17. 9 18. 0 18. 2 17. 7 17. 7 17. 6 17. 9 18. 2 17. 6

a Includes, for each date, £11,015,000 government debt.

#### BANK OF FRANCE.

1908. Nov. 5 Dec. 3	£15.7	£132. 8 135. 9	£35. 5 35. 8			£201.1 201.8	£27.4 27.8	
1909. Jan. 7 Feb. 4 Mar. 4 Apr. 8 May 6 June 3 July 8 Aug. 5 Sept. 2 Oct. 7	15. 7 15. 7 15. 7 15. 7 15. 7 15. 7 15. 7 15. 7 15. 7 15. 7	140. 7 145. 3 144. 9 143. 3 145. 2 147. 3 148. 0 147. 9 147. 6	35. 3 35. 4 35. 5 35. 4 35. 8 35. 6 36. 0 36. 1 35. 9	64. 5 54. 4 50. 9 48. 3 54. 7 50. 0 45. 5 50. 0		204. 9 205. 1 204. 8 207. 5 203. 4 203. 3 201. 0	40. 0 32. 4 29. 1 31. 1 32. 8 35. 2 35. 5 35. 1	

b Includes silver.

# STATEMENT, IN MILLIONS OF POUNDS STERLING, OF THE PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF FOREIGN BANKS OF ISSUE—Continued.

# IMPERIAL BANK OF GERMANY.

			IMPER	CIAL B	ANK O	FGERN	IANY.			
			Re	sources.					Liabilitie	s.
Date.	Govern- ment se- curities.	Other securities.	Gold.	Silver.	Loans and dis- counts.	Other re- sources.	Total.	Circu- lation.	Deposits and cur- rent ac- counts.	Other liabilities.
1908. Nov. 7 Dec. 7			b £53. 6 53. 2		£46.6 44.4			£80. 5 75. 8	£31. 7 35. 1	
1909. Jan. 7 Feb. 8 Mar. 8 Apr. 7 May 10 June 9 July 2 Aug. 7 Sept. 7 Oct. 7			51. 6 53. 6 53. 8 50. 3 52. 5 41. 1 38. 2 41. 2 39. 8 34. 1		53. 9 40. 8 41. 1 54. 3 43. 4 48. 0 69. 4 46. 1 63. 4			88. 6 72. 6 70. 1 85. 0 78. 4 72. 4 94. 3 76. 1 76. 5 92. 9	33. 3 31. 4 34. 4 35. 1 39. 1 39. 9 38. 7 34. 3 36. 8 32. 0	
				b Coir	and bu	lion.	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	1
					OF RU					
1908. Nov. 5 Dec. 6		£40.6 40.2	£107.0 107.7	£6. 4 6. 7	£32. 2 28. 6	£5.3 5.2	£191. 5 188. 4	£119.0 113.9	£57. 5 59. 0	£15. 0 15. 5
1909.  Jan. 5 Feb. 5 Mar. 5 May 6 June 5 July 6 Aug. 5 Sept. 5 Oct 6		43. 0 40. 9 39. 7 37. 1 35. 3 34. 5 34. 1 33. 7 33. 9 37. 3	107. 6 108. 5 109. 2 109. 6 110. 4 111. 2 112. 6 113. 7 114. 0 117. 3	6. 8 7. 6 8. 2 8. 1 8. 6 8. 8 8. 8 8. 8 7. 1	28. 7 29. 4 32. 0 32. 4 28. 7 28. 8 27. 3 28. 1 33. 0 41. 2	5. 1 4. 1 3. 9 4. 0 3. 9 4. 2 3. 7 4. 3 4. 2 3. 4	191. 2 190. 5 193. 0 191. 2 186. 9 187. 5 186. 4 188. 6 193. 4 206. 3	114.3 107.3 106.4 109.2 105.6 108.8 108.7 107.3 114.7 126.7	61. 8 74. 5 78. 1 73. 1 72. 3 69. 6 65. 9 69. 1 66. 5 67. 0	15. 1 8. 7 8. 5 8. 9 9. 0 9. 1 11. 8 12. 2 12. 2 12. 6
	I		AUS'	rro-Hu	JNGAR	IAN BA	NK.	<u> </u>	1	i
1908. Nov. 7 Dec. 7			£48.7 49.0	£12.3 12.3	£32. 4 27. 7			£84. 8 80. 9		
1909. Jan. 7 Feb. 6 Mar. 6 Apr. 7 May 8 June 5 July 3 Aug. 10 Sept. 7 Oct. 15			49. 3 50. 4 51. 6 52. 5 54. 5 56. 5 56. 4 56. 7 57. 6	12. 2 12. 7 12. 7 12. 6 12. 8 12. 9 12. 9 12. 6 12. 4 12. 0	29. 0 24. 7 22. 0 25. 2 22. 7 18. 4 21. 0 18. 9 19. 7 21. 1			82. 9 80. 0 78. 1 83. 7 82. 3 79. 2 83. 3 81. 5 83. 5		
	<u>'</u>	,	N	ETHER	LANDS	BANE	<u>'                                     </u>	1	·	<u>'</u>
1908. Nov. 7 Dec. 5			£7.8 8.3	£3.8 4.0	£13.7 12.6			£24.3 23.3	£0.3	
1909. Jan. 2 Feb. 6 Mar. 6 Apr. 3 May 8 June 8 June 3 Aug. 7 Sept. 4 Oct. 2			8. 4 9. 4 9. 6 9. 5 9. 6 10. 1 10. 1 10. 5 10. 5	4. 1 4. 1 4. 0 3. 8 3. 6 3. 5 3. 6 3. 2 3. 0	13. 1 10. 8 9. 7 10. 0 11. 7 10. 1 11. 1 9. 5 10. 0 11. 0			24. 4 23. 1 22. 4 22. 9 24. 3 23. 1 23. 7 23. 0 24. 0	.4 .6 .4 .3 .2 .6 .4 .4	

STATEMENT, IN MILLIONS OF POUNDS STERLING, OF THE PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF FOREIGN BANKS OF ISSUE—Continued.

## BANK OF ITALY.

	1		Re			Liabilitie	3.					
Date.	Govern- ment se- curities.	Other securities.	Gold.	Silver.	Loans and dis- counts.	Other re- sources.	Total.	Circu- lation.	Deposits and cur- rent ac- counts.	Other lia- bilities.		
1908. Oct. 31 Nov. 10 Dec. 10	£6.9 6.9 6.8	£1.4 1.4 1.3	a £41.6 41.7 42.1		£21. 2 20. 8 20. 3			£57.1 56.6 54.8	£7.7 7.7 8.1			
1909. Jan. 10 Feb. 10 Mar 20 Apr. 10 May 10 June 10 July 10 Aug. 10 Sept. 10	6.6 6.3 5.8 6.0 6.0 6.2 7.0 7.0 6.9		42. 4 42. 6 42. 8 42. 9 43. 1 43. 2 42. 9 42. 8 42. 7		20. 4 18. 6 18. 2 18. 4 18. 5 18. 9 21. 6 21. 4			55. 4 53. 1 51. 5 52. 7 51. 5 51. 0 56. 1 57. 2 56. 7	8.5 10.0 8.7 9.6 9.2 8.6 8.0 8.7			
BANK OF NORWAY.												
1908. Nov. 7 Dec. 7		£0.6	£1.8 1.6		£3.8 3.7			£4.1 4.0	£0.5			
1909. Jan. 7 Feb. 8 Mar. 8 Apr. 7 May 8 June 7 July 7 Aug. 7 Sept. 7 Oct. 7		.5.5.5.5.6.6.6.6.6.6.6.6.6.6.6.6.6.6.6.	1.7 1.6 1.5 1.6 1.7 1.8 1.8 1.8		3.9 3.8 3.8 4.2 4.1 4.3 4.0 4.3			3.8 3.6 3.7 4.2 4.1 4.1 4.4 4.2 4.2	.4.54.34.55.55.54.4			
	!		NATIO	NAL B	ANK O	F DENI	MARK.	<u> </u>	<u> </u>			
1908. Oct. 31 Nov. 30 Dec. 31		£0.2	b £4.0 4.0 3.9		£5.6 5.4 5.7			£7.0 6.6 6.9	£0.9 1.1 1.0			
1909. Jan. 31 Feb. 27 Mar. 31 Apr. 30 May 29 June 30 July 31 Aug. 31 Sept. 30		.2 .2 .2 .2 .2 .2 .2 .3 .4	4.1 4.1 4.2 4.0 4.1 4.1 4.4		5. 1 4. 8 4. 9 5. 3 5. 9 5. 3 4. 8 5. 0			6.3 6.3 6.4 6.7 6.8 7.2 6.7 6.5	1. 2 .9 1. 0 .7 1. 0 .8 .9			
		'		BANK	OF SW	EDEN.	1	'	1			
• 1908. Nov. 7 Dec. 5		£0.6	£4.2 4.2		£12.7 12.7			£10.5 10.3	£1.9 2.1			
1909. Jan. 2 Feb. 6 Mar. 6 Apr. 3 May 8 June 5 July 3 Aug. 7 Sept. 4 Oct. 2		.6 .7 .7 .7 .7 .7 .7	4.3 4.3 4.3 4.3 4.4 4.4 4.4 4.4		13. 5 10. 8 10. 7 12. 0 11. 1 10. 9 11. 1 11. 1 10. 1			11.0 9.5 9.9 10.7 9.8 10.1 10.6 9.5 9.8 11.2	2.6 1.8 1.4 2.5 2.0 1.8 2.1 1.5			
		a Total	nach	·	<del>'</del>	·	Coin and	hullion		·		

a Total cash.

b Coin and bullion.

STATEMENT, IN MILLIONS OF POUNDS STERLING, OF THE PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RE-SOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF FOREIGN BANKS OF ISSUE—Continued.

#### SWISS NATIONAL BANK.

			Liabilities.							
Date-	Govern- ment se- curities.	Other securities.	Gold.	Silver.	Loans and dis- counts.	Other re- sources.	Total.	Circu- lation.	Deposits and cur- rent ac- counts.	Other lia bilities.
1908. Nov. 7 Dec. 7			£4.7 4.7	£0.3	£3.4 2.9			£7.2 6.8	£1.0	
1909. Jan. 7 Feb. 6 Mar. 7 Apr. 7 May 7 June 7 June 7 July 7 Aug. 7 Sept. 7 Oct. 7			4.7 4.9 4.9 4.7 4.8 4.7 4.8	.3 .3 .4 .4 .5 .7 .7 .8 .7	4.0 3.1 2.5 2.9 3.3 3.0 3.3 3.4 4.3			7.6 6.9 6.6 7.1 7.4 7.3 7.8 7.9 7.8 8.5	1.0 .8 1.1 1.0 1.2 1.1 .9 1.0 1.0	

## BANK OF SPAIN.

1908. Nov. 7 Dec. 5	£19.8	£15. 8 15. 8	£32. 5 32. 5	£35.5 36.2		£18.9
1909. Jan. 2 Feb. 6 Mar. 6 Apr. 3 May 8 June 5 July 3 Aug. 7 Sept. 4 Oct. 2	19.8 19.8 19.8 19.8 19.8 19.8 19.8 19.8	15. 8 15. 9 15. 9 15. 9 15. 9 16. 0 16. 0 16. 0	32. 4 32. 3 32. 5 32. 5 32. 1 32. 2 31. 8 31. 6 31. 4	35. 1 34. 4 34. 8 34. 0 34. 3 35. 1 34. 9	66. 1 66. 0 66. 8 66. 5 66. 9 68. 1	19. 6 19. 8 20. 0 20. 0 19. 7 19. 2 19. 4 19. 9 20. 0 19. 4

#### NATIONAL BANK OF BELGIUM.

1908. Nov. 5 Dec. 3	 £23. 9 24. 2	a £6 3 6.3			£30. 0 29. 8		
1909. Jan. 2 Feb. 6 Mar. 6 Apr. 6 Apr. 5 July 1 Aug. 5 Sept. 2 Oct. 7	26. 8 24. 4 25. 0 24. 5 24. 1 25. 0 23. 7 24. 0 24. 1	6. 3 6. 4 6. 3 6. 4 6. 6 6. 5 6. 5 6. 3			32. 0 29. 8 29. 4 30. 3 30. 1 29. 5 30. 4 29. 5 30. 6	5.1 3.6 3.6 4.1 3.9 3.4 3.7	

a Coin and bullion.

## SAVINGS BANKS OF THE WORLD.

To the Bureau of Statistics, Department of Commerce and Labor, the Comptroller is indebted for the data in the accompanying tables representing the latest available information relating to all foreign savings banks, whether under private, municipal, or government control. As will be noted, the earliest returns in the first table are for December 31, 1906, and the latest for June 30, 1909. The sta-

tistics in question cover returns from 19 countries and 17 dependencies, the aggregate population of which is stated at 816,112,498, the number of depositors listed being 95,524,331, the deposits \$9,710,936,635, and the average deposit account \$101.66. The largest number of depositors and the greatest amount of deposits are in Germany, namely, 18,658,460 and \$3,191,882,000, respectively. Six of the countries in the list, namely, Germany, Japan, France, United Kingdom, Russia, and Austria, have over 70 per cent of the number of depositors and approximately 72 per cent of the deposits.

The second table is a chronological history of postal savings banks, covering generally the period of the last decade; and from this table a third has been compiled, showing the growth in the number of depositors and the amount of deposits from 1897, or the earliest available date, to 1907, except as indicated. During this period the number of depositors in postal savings banks has increased approximately 100 per cent, or from 20,182,887 to 40,320,303; the increase in deposits is approximately 75 per cent, or from \$1,138, 441,944 to \$1,989,299,815, or an increase of \$851,000,000. The average deposit account has fallen from \$56.41 to \$49.33. While the number of depositors in postal savings banks is 42 per cent of the number in all foreign savings banks, the deposits are only slightly in excess of 20 per cent. In the countries and dependencies having postal savings banks, the United Kingdom leads in the number of depositors and amount of deposits—that is, 11,018,251 and \$781,-794,533, respectively. In Japan there are 8,013,193 depositors; in Italy, 5,108,802; France, 5,034,998; Belgium, 2,106,237; Austria. 2,064,403; Russia, 1,788,990; Netherlands, 1,401,670; and British India, 1,262,763. Canadian postal savings banks have but 155,895 depositors, but their deposits amount to \$45,190,484, making the average deposit account \$289.88, by far the largest average account in postal savings banks in any country.

With statistics relating to foreign savings banks, corresponding information from savings banks in the United States has been incorporated. The number of depositors in savings banks in the United States on April 28, 1909, was 8,831,863; deposits to their credit \$3,713,405,709, and the average account \$420.45. The estimated population of the United States on May 1, 1909, was 88,687,000, which gives the average deposit in savings banks per capita of population at \$41.87. The number of depositors in savings banks in this country is approximately 8.5 per cent of the number in savings banks in the world, the proportion of deposits being 27.7 per cent. From the accompanying table it will also be noted that the combined savings-bank deposits in the United Kingdom, Germany, France, Austria, and the United States represent 75 per cent of the amount

of deposits in the savings banks of the world.

Tables relating to all foreign savings banks and to postal savings banks, separately, are submitted herewith.

SAVINGS BANKS, INCLUDING POSTAL SAVINGS BANKS, NUMBER OF DEPOSITORS, AMOUNT OF DEPOSITS, AND AVERAGE DEPOSITS PER DEPOSIT ACCOUNT AND PER INHABITANT, BY SPECIFIED COUNTRIES.

[Compiled by the Bureau of Statistics, Department of Commerce and Labor, from official reports of the respective countries.]

Country.	Popula- tion. a	Date of report.	Number depositors.	Deposits.	Average deposit account.	Average deposit per in- habitant.
Austria Belgium c Bulgaria Chili Denmark d Egypt France Algeria Tunis Germany c Luxemburg	7, 239, 371 4, 996, 551 3, 400, 000 2, 600, 000 11, 190, 000 39, 267, 000 5, 232, 000 1, 804, 000 246, 000	bDec. 31, 1906-7 Dec. 31, 1908 Dec. 31, 1907 June 30, 1908 Mar. 31, 1907 Dec. 31, 1908 Dec. 31, 1907 do do Dec. 31, 1906 Dec. 31, 1907	2, 624, 991 201, 956 198, 419 1, 240, 739 86, 728 12, 847, 599 19, 052 5, 415 18, 658, 460 61, 049	\$1,114,558,951 171,044,463 6,495,913 22,876,142 192,274,881 1,986,755 961,355,347 904,582 1,080,413 3,191,882,000 10,443,220	\$190. 32 65. 16 32. 16 115. 29 154. 97 22. 91 74. 83 47. 48 199. 52 171. 07 171. 06	\$40. 53 23. 63 1. 59 6. 73 73. 95 . 18 24. 48 . 17 . 60 51. 79 42. 45
Hungary	20, 675, 000	do	ຂັດແລັດ70	395, 072, 672 667, 645, 797	232. 53 96. 02	19.11 19.69
Japan g		Dec. 31, 1906 Mar. 31, 1908	114 471 560	99, 289, 016	6, 86	2.01
Formosa h	3, 152, 000	Dec. 31, 1906 Mar. 31, 1907		754,453	10. 11	. 24
In China and Corea	1	Dec. 31, 1906 Mar. 31, 1907		910,889	14.71	
Netherlands Dutch East Indies. Curação Dutch Guiana Norway Roumania;	52,000 81,000	Dec. 31, 1906-7do.i. Dec. 31, 1907do. do. do. Mar. 31, 1907	1,658,985 66,523 3,250 7,214	93, 214, 669 5, 359, 446 51, 310 280, 162 115, 274, 498 11, 335, 516	56. 19 80. 55 15. 79 38. 84 132. 71 59. 33	16. 43 .14 .98 3. 46 49. 67 1. 70
Russia (including Asiatic part) Finland. Spain *. Sweden Switzerland !. United Kingdom.	2,934,000 19,713,000 5,378,000 3,559,000	June 30, 1909	313, 524 438, 113 2, 027, 371 1, 768, 948	623, 820, 633 38, 602, 900 40, 237, 022 196, 368, 900 279, 848, 800 1, 033, 470, 204	93. 20 123. 13 91. 84 94. 17 158. 21 80. 70	4.15 13.16 2.04 34.81 78.63 23.08
British Colonies: British India n . Austrian Com-	232,072,832	Mar. 31, 1908	1,262,763	49, 253, 632	39.00	.21
	4,234,000	1907-8	1,333,909	224, 575, 782	168.36	53.04

 The figures of population are for the period to which the statistics of savings banks relate.
 Figures for private savings banks relate to end of calendar year 1906; figures for postal savings banks relate to end of 1907. Inclusive of deposits in so-called "cheque departments" of Austrian postal savings banks.

banks.

C Data for the state-controlled "Caisse Generale d'Epargne" including savings deposits with post-offices. In addition reports are given for three municipal and five private savings banks. On Dec. 31, 1907, the former had 16,554 depositors, credited with \$1,895,310 of deposits, and the latter 27,261 depositors, with \$7,992,165 of deposits.

d Exclusive of 1,597 deposits, of \$147,354, in savings banks in Faroe Islands. Includes data for savings departments of ordinary banks, which included 141,097 accounts credited with \$33,991,526 on Mar. 31, 1907.

At the end of the fiscal year 1907-8 the total savings bank deposits in Germany had increased to \$3,305,606,000. This amount includes \$2,170,680,018 to the credit of 11,484,139 depositors in the Prussian savings banks.

sian savings banks.

f Exclusive of data for the "Societá Ordinarie di credito" and "Societá Cooperative di credito," which held savings deposits to the amount of \$137,013,066 under date of Dec. 31, 1906. g Figures for private savings banks relate to the end of the calendar year 1906; figures for the postal savings

banks relate to Mar. 31, 1908 A Figures for private savings banks relate to the end of the calendar year 1906; figures for the postal savings

banks relate to Mar. 31, 1907.

i Figures for private savings banks relate to the end of the calendar year 1906; figures for the postal savings

banks relate to the end of 1907.

/Figures for the "Case de economie" only.

k The "peseta" has been converted at the rate of 17.14 cents. Data taken from "España Economica y Financiera," Sept. 25, 1909.

lPreliminary statement furnished by the Swiss Federal Statistical Bureau under date of Sept. 30, 1909, for 372 savings banks.

m Figures for trustee savings banks relate to the year ending Nov. 20; figures for postal savings banks, to Dec. 31. Exclusive of government stock held for depositors, which at the end of the year amounted to £20,628,985 in the post-office savings banks, and to £2,455,962 in the trustees' savings banks.

\* Exclusive of population of the Feudatory States.

SAVINGS BANKS, INCLUDING POSTAL SAVINGS BANKS, NUMBER OF DEPOSITORS, AMOUNT OF DEPOSITS, AND AVERAGE DEPOSITS PER DEPOSIT ACCOUNT AND PER INHABITANT, BY SPECIFIED COUNTRIES—Continued.

Country.	Popula- tion.	Date of report.	Number depositors.	Deposits.	Average deposit account.	Average deposit per in- habitant.
United Kingdom—Con. New Zealand	942,000	Dec. 31, 1907		<b>\$</b> 62, 413, 169	<b>\$</b> 171.27	<b>\$</b> 66.26
Canada a	7, 184, 744	June 30, 1909	190,926	58, 483, 656	306.32	8.14
British South Africa British West	5, 341, 000	1907	191,754	22, 153, 520	115.53	4.15
Indies	1,736,000	1907-8	82,665	5,764,788	69.74	3.32
British Colonies n. e. s		do	194, 197	11,852,534	61.03	. 78
Total foreign countries	816, 112, 498		95, 524, 331	9,710,936,635	101.66	11.89
United States b Philippine Islands.		Apr. 28, 1909 June 30, 1909	8,831,863 8,782	3,713,405,709 724,479	420.45	41.87
Grand total			104, 364, 976	13, 425, 066, 823	82.49	

a Exclusive of data for special private savings banks, which on June 30, 1909, held deposits amounting to \$30,258,555. This total does not include the savings deposits in chartered banks ("deposits payable after notice or on a fixed day"), which on June 30, 1909, amounted to \$455,178,476.

b Population estimated as of May I, 1909.

Number of Depositors, Amounts of Deposits, and Average Deposits, by Specified Countries and by Grand Divisions, 1897 to 1907-1908 in Postal Savings Banks.

[Compiled by the Bureau of Statistics, Department of Commerce and Labor, from official reports of the respective governments.]

#### EUROPE.

# AUSTRIA.

Calendar year.	Number of depositors.	Amount of deposits.	Average deposit.	Calendar year.	Number of depositors.	Amount of deposits.	A verage deposit.
1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902	1,318,626 1,415,348 1,484,607	\$23, 127, 717 23, 316, 523 26, 877, 778 28, 599, 030 30, 355, 244 32, 870, 985	\$18. 63 17. 68 18. 91 19. 27 19. 61 20. 41	1903 1904 1905 1906	1,694,702 1,798,018 1,900,194 2,004,487 2,064,403	\$36, 568, 590 39, 937, 633 42, 536, 862 44, 208, 710 44, 269, 223	\$21. 58 22. 21 22. 38 22. 05 21. 45
		-	BEL	HUM.			
1897	1,177,423 1,289,659 1,390,047	\$74,770,044 81,142,240 88,619,241 97,207,412 108,372,734 108,770,680	\$70. 35 68. 92 68. 72 69. 93 73. 06 68. 74	1903 1904 1905 1906	1,681,031 1,785,145 1,885,857 1,994,130 2,106,237	\$110, 996, 287 116, 052, 662 121, 302, 054 126, 481, 656 134, 040, 979	\$66. 03 65. 01 64. 32 63. 42 63. 64
			BULG	ARIA.			
1896 1897 1898 1899 1900	29, 290 40, 867	\$169, 904 434, 041 656, 841 822, 249 989, 983 1, 371, 962	\$107. 54 126. 77 116. 19 104. 25 96. 43 104. 85	1902	84,098 101,038 124,007 148,963 175,630 201,956	\$1,643,545 a 2,247,661 a 3,267,353 a 4,465,778 a 5,735,866 a 6,495,913	\$101. 26 115. 26 136. 52 155. 33 169. 22 166. 66

a Including the value of accrued interest on the securities held to the credit of the depositors.

Number of Depositors, Amounts of Deposits, and Average Deposits, by Specified Countries and by Grand Divisions, 1897 to 1907-1908, in Postal Savings Banks—Continued.

#### EUROPE-Continued.

#### FINLAND.

Calendar year.							
year.	Number of depositors.	Amount of deposits.	Average deposit.	Calendar year.	Number of depositors.	Amount of deposits.	A verage deposit.
100#	24.000	4000 100	A17.40	1000	** ***	*****	***
897	24,933 30,203 35,347	\$386,120	\$15.49 16.87	1903	53,503	\$981,280	\$18.34
898	30,203	509, 536 589, 822	16.87	1904	56,462	1,034,184	18. 32
899	35,347	589,822	16.69	1905	53, 455	1,004,488	18. 79
900 901	40, 188	720,013	17.92	1906 1907	57,555	1,213,973	21.09
901	42,965	789,014	18.36	1907	60,007	1,410,610	23. 51
902	47, 451	835, 367	17. 60				
			FRA	NCE.			
897	0 961 009	<b>6</b> 160 000 006	\$56.95	1903	4 149 000	<b>●</b> 215 766 204	•== 0
	2,861,002 3,073,737	100,932,000	\$30.93	1903	4,140,000	\$215,766,294 229,158,291	\$52.07
898	3,073,737	\$162,932,086 168,879,128 179,384,676	54.94	1904	4,143,888 4,345,446 4,577,390	229, 138, 291	52. 74
899 900	3,319,938	179, 384, 070	54. 03 54. 96	1905 1906 1907	4,577,390	246, 703, 726	53. 90
900	3,565,941	194, 980, 796	34.90	1900	4,794,874	258, 374, 735	53. 89
901	3,805,881	208, 515, 240	54. 79	1907	5,034,998	276, 655, 969	54.9
902	3,991,412	213,603,320	53. 52				
			HUNC	ARY.			
1007	214 271	84 047 110	<b>915</b> 74	1002	404 004	#10 712 20E	400.10
897	014,071	34,947,110	\$15.74	1903	484, 834 525, 818	40,710,020	\$22.10
898	314,371 337,936 364,775	\$4,947,110 5,368,741 5,983,628	15.89	1904	525,818	\$10,713,325 12,457,907 13,975,332	23.70
899	364,775	5,983,628	16.40	1905	563, 973	13,975,332	24.7
898 899 900	389,083	6,632,822	17.05	1906	607, 456	15,903,717	26.2
801	416, 328	7,579,614	18.21	1907	648, 652	18,044,000	27.8
.902	446, 695	8,851,815	19.82		İ	ţ	
							1
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	*	<u> </u>	ITA	LY.	·	<u> </u>	1
1007	9 141 905	0100 500 104	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1	4 000 500	#107 #00 OF	****
1897	3, 141, 305	\$103,562,104	<b>\$</b> 32. 97	1903	4,969,588	\$167,760,256	\$33.70
.897 .898	3, 141, 305 3, 302, 064	\$103, 562, 104 110, 072, 639	\$32.97	1903	4,969,588 5,283,063	\$167,760,256 189,810,340	\$33. 70 35. 90
.897 	3, 141, 305 3, 302, 064 3, 633, 063	\$103, 562, 104 110, 072, 639 121, 301, 197	\$32.97 33.34 33.39	1903	4, 969, 588 5, 283, 063 5, 527, 322	\$167,760,256 189,810,340 206,198,239	35. 93 37. 3
.897 	3,990,983	\$103, 562, 104 110, 072, 639 121, 301, 197 131, 652, 255	\$32. 97 33. 34 33. 39 32. 99	1903 1904 1905	4, 969, 588 5, 283, 063 5, 527, 322 4 4, 689, 669	\$167,760,256 189,810,340 206,198,239 233,655,238	35.93 37.33 49.83
.897 	3,990,983 4,318,612	\$103, 562, 104 110, 072, 639 121, 301, 197 131, 652, 255 138, 913, 421	\$32. 97 33. 34 33. 39 32. 99 32. 14	1903 1904 1905 1906	4,969,588 5,283,063 5,527,322 a 4,689,669 4,904,714	\$167,760,256 189,810,340 206,198,239 233,655,238 273,702,695	35. 95 37. 3 49. 85 55. 80
1897 1898 1899 1900 1901	3,990,983	\$103, 562, 104 110, 072, 639 121, 301, 197 131, 652, 255 138, 913, 421 151, 212, 172	\$32. 97 33. 34 33. 39 32. 99	1903 1904 1905	4,969,588 5,283,063 5,527,322 a 4,689,669 4,904,714 b 5,108,802	\$167, 760, 256 189, 810, 340 206, 198, 239 233, 655, 238 273, 702, 695 285, 442, 694	35. 93 37. 31 49. 82 55. 80
1897 1898 1899 1900 1901	3,990,983 4,318,612	\$103, 562, 104 110, 072, 639 121, 301, 197 131, 652, 255 138, 913, 421 151, 212, 172	\$32. 97 33. 34 33. 39 32. 99 32. 14 32. 53	1903 1904 1905 1906	4, 969, 588 5, 283, 063 5, 527, 322 4, 689, 669 4, 904, 714 b 5, 108, 802	\$167, 760, 256 189, 810, 340 206, 198, 239 233, 655, 238 273, 702, 695 285, 442, 694	35. 93 37. 31 49. 82 55. 80
899 900 901 902	3,990, 983 4,318,612 4,648,956	131,212,172	\$32.97 33.34 33.39 32.99 32.14 32.53	1903	0 3, 108, 802	200, 442, 084	35. 94 37. 3 49. 85 55. 86 55. 86
899 900 901 902 897	3,990,983 4,318,612 4,648,956	\$24,781,885	\$32.97 33.34 33.39 32.99 32.14 32.53 NETHEI	1903. 1904. 1905. 1906. 1907. 1908. RLANDS.	1,035,527	\$44,028,527	35. 94 37. 3 49. 85 55. 86 55. 86
.899 .900 .901 .902 	3,990, 983 4,318,612 4,648,956	\$24,781,885 28,144,884	\$32.97 33.34 33.39 32.99 32.14 32.53 NETHEI	1903. 1904. 1905. 1906. 1907. 1908. RLANDS.	1,035,527 1,111,590	\$44,028,527 48,414,706	35. 94 37. 3 49. 85 55. 86 55. 86 55. 86
899 900 901 902 897 887 898	3,990,983 4,318,612 4,648,956 627,409 693,228 764,201	\$24,781,885 28,144,884 31,494,544	\$32.97 33.34 33.39 32.14 32.53 NETHEI \$39.50 40.60 41.21	1903. 1904. 1905. 1906. 1907. 1908. RLANDS.	1,035,527 1,111,590 1,184,316	\$44,028,527 48,414,706 52,231,689	35. 94 37. 3 49. 85 55. 8 55. 8 42. 55 43. 54
899	3,990,983 4,318,612 4,648,956 627,409 693,228 764,201	\$24,781,885 28,144,884 31,494,544	\$32.97 33.34 33.39 32.14 32.53 NETHEI	1903. 1904. 1905. 1906. 1907. 1908. RLANDS. 1908. 1904. 1905. 1906.	1, 035, 527 1, 111, 590 1, 184, 316 1, 259, 681	\$44,028,527 48,414,706 52,231,689	35. 9: 37. 3: 49. 8: 55. 8: 55. 8: 43. 5: 44. 1: 44. 5:
899	3, 990, 983 4, 318, 612 4, 648, 956 627, 409 693, 228 764, 201 829, 131 896, 761	\$24,781,885 28,144,884 31,494,544 34,048,200 37,696,209	\$32.97 33.34 33.39 32.99 32.14 32.53 NETHEI \$39.50 40.60 41.21 41.06 42.04	1903. 1904. 1905. 1906. 1907. 1908. RLANDS. 1908. 1904. 1904. 1906. 1906.	1, 035, 527 1, 111, 590 1, 184, 316 1, 259, 681 1, 336, 846	\$44,028,527 48,414,706 52,231,689 56,152,681 58,489,392	\$5. 94 37. 33 49. 35 55. 86 55. 86 55. 86 43. 56 44. 16 44. 56 44. 16 44. 56 44. 36 44. 37
1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901	3,990,983 4,318,612 4,648,956 627,409 693,228 764,201	\$24,781,885 28,144,884 31,494,544	\$32.97 33.34 33.39 32.14 32.53 NETHEI	1903. 1904. 1905. 1906. 1907. 1908. RLANDS. 1908. 1904. 1905. 1906.	1, 035, 527 1, 111, 590 1, 184, 316 1, 259, 681	\$44,028,527 48,414,706 52,231,689	\$33.77 35.99 37.31 49.82 55.87 \$42.55 43.55 44.10 44.55 43.77 42.44
1899 1900 1901 1902 1897 1898 1898 1900	3, 990, 983 4, 318, 612 4, 648, 956 627, 409 693, 228 764, 201 829, 131 896, 761	\$24,781,885 28,144,884 31,494,544 34,048,200 37,696,209	\$32.97 33.34 33.39 32.99 32.14 32.53 NETHEI \$39.50 40.60 41.21 41.06 42.04 42.26	1903. 1904. 1905. 1906. 1907. 1908. RLANDS. 1908. 1904. 1904. 1906. 1906.	1, 035, 527 1, 111, 590 1, 184, 316 1, 259, 681 1, 336, 846	\$44,028,527 48,414,706 52,231,689 56,152,681 58,489,392	\$5. 96 37. 31 49. 86 55. 86 55. 86 55. 86 44. 16 44. 56 44. 16 44. 56 43. 76
899. 990. 991. 992. 1897. 898. 899. 1900. 1901. 1902.	627, 409 693, 228 764, 201 829, 131 966, 433	\$24,781,885 28,144,884 31,494,544 34,048,200 37,696,209 40,839,011	\$32.97 33.34 33.39 32.99 32.14 32.53 NETHEI \$39.50 40.60 41.21 41.06 42.04 42.26	1903	1, 035, 527 1, 111, 590 1, 184, 316 1, 259, 681 1, 336, 846 c 1, 401, 670	\$44, 028, 527 48, 414, 706 52, 231, 689 56, 152, 681 58, 489, 392 59, 499, 168	\$42. 55 \$49. 81 \$55. 81 \$42. 55 \$44. 11 \$44. 15 \$42. 41
899	627, 409 693, 228 764, 201 829, 131 896, 761 966, 433	\$24,781,885 28,144,884 31,494,544 34,048,200 37,696,209 40,839,011	\$32.97 33.34 33.39 32.99 32.14 32.53 NETHEI \$39.50 40.60 41.21 41.06 42.26 RUS	1903. 1904. 1905. 1906. 1907. 1908. RLANDS. 1908. 1904. 1906. 1906. 1907. 1908.	1, 035, 527 1, 111, 590 1, 184, 316 1, 259, 681 1, 336, 846 c 1, 401, 670	\$44, 028, 527 48, 414, 706 52, 231, 689 56, 152, 681 58, 489, 392 59, 499, 168	\$42.55 \$42.55 \$42.40 \$42.40 \$42.40 \$42.40 \$43.51 \$44.10 \$44.51 \$44.50 \$44.50 \$44.50 \$44.50 \$44.50 \$45.50 \$4
899	627, 409 693, 228 764, 201 829, 131 966, 433	\$24,781,885 28,144,884 31,494,544 34,048,200 37,696,209 40,839,011	\$32.97 33.34 33.39 32.14 32.53 NETHEI \$39.50 40.60 41.21 41.06 42.04 42.26 RUS	1903. 1904. 1905. 1907. 1908. RLANDS. 1908. 1903. 1904. 1905. 1907. 1908. 1907. 1908.	1, 035, 527 1, 111, 590 1, 184, 316 1, 259, 681 1, 336, 846 c1, 401, 670	\$44, 028, 527 48, 414, 706 52, 231, 689 56, 152, 681 58, 489, 392 59, 499, 168	\$42.55.8 \$42.55.8 \$42.4.11 \$43.7 \$42.4
1899. 1900. 1901. 1902. 1897. 1898. 1899. 1900. 1901. 1902.	627, 409 693, 228 764, 201 829, 131 966, 433	\$24,781,885 28,144,884 31,494,544 34,048,200 37,696,209 40,839,011 d \$42,800,963 d 52,003,766 d 59,214,719	\$32.97 33.34 33.299 32.14 32.53 NETHEI \$39.50 40.60 41.21 41.06 42.06 42.26 RUS	1903. 1904. 1905. 1906. 1907. 1908. RLANDS. 1908. 1904. 1906. 1907. 1908. 1909. 1909. 1909.	1, 035, 527 1, 111, 590 1, 184, 316 1, 259, 681 1, 336, 846 c1, 401, 670	\$44, 028, 527 48, 414, 706 52, 231, 689 56, 152, 681 58, 489, 392 59, 499, 168	\$42. 55 \$42. 55 \$43. 51 \$44. 10 \$44. 10 \$44. 10 \$44. 40 \$44. 10 \$45. 40 \$45.
1899 1900 1901 1902 1897 1898 1898 1900	627, 409 693, 228 764, 201 829, 131 896, 761 966, 433	\$24,781,885 28,144,884 31,494,544 34,048,200 37,696,209 40,839,011	\$32.97 33.34 33.39 32.14 32.53 NETHEI \$39.50 40.60 41.21 41.06 42.04 42.26 RUS	1903. 1904. 1905. 1907. 1908. RLANDS. 1908. 1903. 1904. 1905. 1907. 1908. 1907. 1908.	1, 035, 527 1, 111, 590 1, 184, 316 1, 259, 681 1, 336, 846 c 1, 401, 670	\$44, 028, 527 48, 414, 706 52, 231, 689 56, 152, 681 58, 489, 392 59, 499, 168	\$5. 96 37. 31 49. 86 55. 86 55. 86 55. 86 44. 16 44. 56 44. 16 44. 56 43. 76

a Diminution due mainly to canceling, by prescription, of deposits credited with less than 1 lire each. It Preliminary data for September 30, 1908.

• Preliminary figures, taken from Maandschrift van het Centraal Bureau voor de Statistiek, Jan. 30, 1909.

• Cash deposits only, exclusive of the value of public securities held to the credit of depositors.

Number of Depositors, Amounts of Deposits, and Average Deposits, by Specified Countries and by Grand Divisions, 1897 to 1907-1908, in Postal SAVINGS BANKS-Continued.

## EUROPE-Continued.

#### SWEDEN.

Calendar year.	Number of depositors.	Amount of deposits.	Average deposit.	Calendar year.	Number of depositors.	Amount of deposits.	Average deposit.
1897	495,383 535,305 556,544 566,805 573,800 577,627	\$15, 572, 805 17, 161, 004 16, 062, 354 15, 131, 653 14, 532, 663 14, 449, 595	\$31. 44 32. 06 28. 86 26. 70 25. 33 25. 02	1903	570, 686 570, 203 567, 023 569, 155 566, 976	\$14, 601, 238 14, 849, 881 14, 648, 559 14, 498, 185 13, 582, 491	\$25. 59 26. 04 25. 83 25. 47 23. 96
			UNITED 1	KINGDOM.			·
1897	7, 239, 761 7, 630, 502 8, 046, 680 8, 439, 983 8, 787, 675 9, 133, 161	\$564, 011, 709 599, 280, 758 633, 222, 191 659, 652, 347 683, 222, 126 703, 720, 660	\$77. 90 78. 54 78. 69 78. 16 77. 75 77. 05	1903	9,403,852 9,673,717 9,963,049 10,332,784 10,692,555 11,018,251	\$711, 166, 692 721, 893, 466 740, 248, 863 759, 156, 204 766, 474, 125 781, 794, 533	\$75. 62 74. 63 74. 30 73. 47 71. 68 70. 95
			AME	RICA.			- <del>-</del> -
			BAH	AMAS.			
1897	1,015 1,107 1,240 1,350 1,421 b 1,480	\$46, 344 50, 689 63, 600 74, 156 79, 976 80, 823	\$45. 66 45. 79 51. 29 54. 93 56. 28 54. 61	1903 1904 1905 1906 1907	a 1, 610 a 1, 700 a 1, 864 a 1, 971 a 2, 151 a 2, 297	\$93, 933 96, 298 114, 027 122, 616 144, 778 153, 918	\$58.34 56.65 61.17 62.21 67.31 67.01
<u></u>			CANA	ADA.a			
1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903	135, 737 142, 289 142, 141 150, 987 157, 368 162, 761 167, 023	\$32, 380, 829 34, 480, 938 34, 771, 605 37, 507, 456 39, 950, 813 42, 320, 208 44, 255, 327	\$238. 56 242. 33 244. 63 248. 48 253. 87 260. 01 264. 96	1904 1905 1906 1907 c 1908 c 1909 c	168, 572 165, 518 164, 542 167, 285 165, 691 155, 895	\$45, 419, 706 45, 368, 321 45, 736, 489 47, 453, 228 47, 564, 284 45, 190, 484	\$269. 44 274. 10 277. 96 283. 67 287. 07 289. 88
·'	<u></u>	<u>'                                    </u>	BRITISH	GUIANA.			<u> </u>
1897	5, 995 7, 225 7, 853 8, 263 8, 262 8, 678	\$166, 517 210, 597 212, 252 225, 674 238, 332 261, 851	\$27. 77 29. 15 27. 03 27. 31 28. 85 30. 17	1903 1904 1905 1906	9,189 9,158 9,966 11,192 12,421	\$263, 506 266, 996 324, 075 369, 542 396, 843	\$28. 68 29. 15 32. 51 33. 02 31. 95
		<u>'</u>	DUTCH (	GUIANA.d			<u></u>
1904 1905	4,967 5,785	\$205, 876 230, 262	\$41.45 39.80	1906	6,525	\$261,405	\$40.06
	<u>'                                    </u>		CURA	ÇAO.¢	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	'. <del></del>	,
1905 1906	1,406 1,981	\$13,741 37,604	<b>\$</b> 9. 77 18. 98	1907	3, 250	<b>\$</b> 52 <b>,</b> 143	\$16.04

a For years ended June 30. b For six months ended June 30. c Years ending March 31. d Colonial Savings Bank reorganized as a postal savings bank April 1, 1904.

Number of Depositors, Amounts of Deposits, and Average Deposits, by Specified Countries and by Grand Divisions, 1897 to 1907-1908, in Postal SAVINGS BANKS-Continued.

#### ASÍA.

#### BRITISH INDIA.a

			,	,			
Calendar year.	Number of depositors.	Amount of deposits.	A verage deposit.	Calendar year.	Number of depositors.	Amount of deposits.	Average deposit.
8975	742, 215	\$35, 320, 382	<b>\$4</b> 7. 59	1903	922, 353	<b>\$</b> 37, 055, 325	\$40.1
8988	755, 426	34, 249, 564	45. 34	1904	987, 635	40,014,543	40.5
8998	783, 559	35,010,256	44. 68	1905	1,058,813	43, 496, 819	41.0
900	785, 729	31, 296, 290	39.83	1906	1,115,758	45, 396, 743	40.69
901	816, 651	32, 583, 673 34, 656, 368	39.90	1907	1,190,220 1,262,763	47, 909, 002	40. 25 39. 00
902	866, 693	34,000,308	39. 99	1908	1, 202, 703	49, 253, 632	39.00
			CEY	LON.			
907	50, 596	\$342,086	\$6,76	1903	58, 121	<b>\$</b> 520,730	\$8,96
397	43,003	356, 559	8. 28	1004	60,884	548, 425	9.0
800	43 850	378 959	8.64	1904	63,850	567, 147	8.8
898 899 900 901	43,850 51,778	378, 959 407, 905	7.88	1906	66,949	567, 147 615, 714 686, 887	9. 2
901	54, 426	429, 099	7. 88	1907	71,018	686, 887	9.6
902	57,007	472,007	8. 28	1908	74,964	714, 135	9. 5
	0.,00.				. 2,002		
		STI	RAITS SE	TTLEMENT	s.		
897	2, 021 2, 244 2, 404 2, 504 2, 745	\$173 990	\$85.71	1903	3,078	\$248,600	\$80.70
898	2 244	\$173, 229 191, 610 204, 031	85.40	1904	3, 109 3, 310 3, 571 3, 716	\$248,600 257,351 271,798	82.7
899	2,404	204 031	84.87	1905	3, 310	271, 798	82.1
900	2,504	211 515	84. 47	1905 1906	3,571	330, 594	92. 5
901	2,304	227 133	82.74	1907	3 716	330, 594 339, 880	91.4
902	2, 951	211, 515 227, 133 223, 693	75. 80	1908			
		FEDE	RATED M	ALAY STA	TES.		
1903	2, 507	<b>\$</b> 136,936	<b>\$</b> 54. 62	1906	2,974	\$201,909	\$67.8
1904	2,477	\$136,936 146,002	\$54. 62 58. 94	1906 1907	2, 974 3, 320	203, 283	61. 2
904	2,507 2,477 2,637	<b>\$</b> 136,936	<b>\$</b> 54. 62	1906	2,974	\$201, 909 203, 283 393, 863	61. 23
904	2,477	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70	1906 1907	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739	203, 283	61. 2
904	2,477 2,637	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70	1906 1907 1908	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739	203, 283 393, 863	61. 2:
1904	2, 477 2, 637	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739	203, 283 393, 863 \$1, 920, 370	61. 2 105. 3
904 905 898	2, 477 2, 637	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA \$50. 41 49. 19	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739	203, 283 393, 863 \$1, 920, 370	\$57. 2 61. 9
904 905 898 899 900	2, 477 2, 637	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10	1906. 1907. 1908. ST INDIES. 1903. 1904. 1904.	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 33, 250 33, 254 46, 478	\$1,920,370 2,379,437 2,643,050	\$57. 2 61. 9 56. 8
1898 1898 1899 1900	2, 477 2, 637	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA \$50. 41 49. 19	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739	203, 283 393, 863 \$1, 920, 370	\$57. 2 56. 8 57. 3
1898 1898 1899 1900	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10 51. 54 52. 44	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 3, 739 33, 550 38, 424 40, 478 49, 566	\$1,920,370 2,379,437 2,643,050 2,841,535	\$57. 2 61. 9 56. 8 57. 3
898	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535 30, 058	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871 1, 367, 540 1, 576, 290	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10 51. 54 52. 44	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 33, 550 33, 424 46, 478 49, 566 56, 464	\$1, 920, 370 2, 379, 437 2, 643, 050 2, 841, 535 2, 845, 861	\$57. 2 61. 9 56. 8 57. 3 50. 4
898	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535 30, 058	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871 1, 367, 540 1, 576, 290	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA: \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10 51. 54 52. 44 JAP	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 33, 424 46, 478 49, 566 56, 464	\$1,920,370 2,379,437 2,643,050 2,841,535 2,845,861	\$57. 2 61. 9 557. 2 61. 9 56. 8 57. 3 50. 4
	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535 30, 058 1, 273, 363 1, 253, 638	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871 1, 367, 540 1, 576, 290	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10 51. 54 52. 44 JAP	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 3, 739 33, 550 38, 424 40, 478 49, 566 56, 464 2, 859, 143 3, 501, 353	\$1, 920, 370 2, 379, 437 2, 643, 050 2, 841, 535 2, 845, 861 \$14, 718, 253 15, 758, 653	\$57.2 61.9 \$57.2 61.9 56.8 57.3 50.4
898	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535 30, 058 1, 273, 363 1, 233, 638 1, 233, 638 1, 239, 657	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871 1, 367, 540 1, 576, 290 \$14, 069, 096 12, 825, 620 10, 940, 327	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EAI \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10 51. 54 52. 44 JAP \$11. 05 10. 23 8. 83	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 33, 550 33, 424 46, 478 49, 566 56, 464 2, 859, 143 3, 501, 353 4, 929, 189	\$1, 920, 370 2, 379, 437 2, 643, 050 2, 841, 535 2, 845, 861 \$14, 718, 253 15, 758, 653 20, 817, 090	\$57. 2 61. 9 \$57. 2 61. 9 56. 8 57. 3 50. 4
898	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535 30, 058 1, 273, 363 1, 239, 657 1, 396, 147	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871 1, 367, 540 1, 576, 290 \$14, 069, 096 12, 825, 620 10, 940, 327 11, 658, 747	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA: \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10 51. 54 52. 44 JAP \$11. 05 10. 23 8. 83 8. 83	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 33, 550 38, 424 46, 478 49, 566 56, 464 2, 859, 143 3, 501, 353 4, 929, 189 5, 848, 498	\$1, 920, 370 2, 379, 437 2, 643, 050 2, 841, 535 2, 845, 861 \$14, 718, 253 15, 758, 653 20, 817, 90 27, 015, 890	\$57. 2 61. 9 57. 2 61. 9 56. 8 57. 3 50. 4
898	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535 30, 058 1, 273, 363 1, 253, 638 1, 239, 657 1, 396, 147 1, 979, 640	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871 1, 367, 540 1, 576, 290 \$14, 069, 096 12, 825, 620 10, 940, 327 11, 658, 747 11, 934, 788	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10 51. 54 52. 44 JAP \$11. 05 10. 23 8. 83 8. 35 6. 03	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 3, 739 33, 550 38, 424 40, 478 49, 566 56, 464 2, 859, 143 3, 501, 353 4, 929, 189 5, 848, 498 7, 282, 497	\$1, 920, 370 2, 379, 437 2, 643, 050 2, 841, 535 2, 845, 861 \$14, 718, 253 15, 758, 653 20, 817, 090 27, 015, 890 38, 205, 134	\$57. 2 61. 9 \$57. 2 61. 9 56. 8 57. 3 50. 4
1898	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535 30, 058 1, 273, 363 1, 239, 657 1, 396, 147	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871 1, 367, 540 1, 576, 290 \$14, 069, 096 12, 825, 620 10, 940, 327 11, 658, 747	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA: \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10 51. 54 52. 44 JAP \$11. 05 10. 23 8. 83 8. 83	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 33, 550 38, 424 46, 478 49, 566 56, 464 2, 859, 143 3, 501, 353 4, 929, 189 5, 848, 498	\$1, 920, 370 2, 379, 437 2, 643, 050 2, 841, 535 2, 845, 861 \$14, 718, 253 15, 758, 653 20, 817, 90 27, 015, 890	\$67. 88 61. 22 105. 34 \$57. 2- 61. 98 56. 48 57. 33 50. 44 \$5. 14 4. 52 4. 66 5. 22 5. 7.
898	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535 30, 058 1, 273, 363 1, 253, 638 1, 239, 657 1, 396, 147 1, 979, 640	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871 1, 367, 540 1, 576, 290 \$14, 069, 096 12, 825, 620 10, 940, 327 11, 638, 747 11, 934, 788 13, 544, 007	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10 51. 54 52. 44 JAP \$11. 05 10. 23 8. 83 8. 35 6. 03 5. 73	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 33, 550 38, 424 40, 478 49, 566 56, 464 2, 859, 143 3, 501, 353 4, 929, 189 5, 848, 498 7, 282, 497 8, 013, 193	\$1, 920, 370 2, 379, 437 2, 643, 050 2, 841, 535 2, 845, 861 \$14, 718, 253 15, 758, 653 20, 817, 090 27, 015, 890 38, 205, 134	\$57. 2 61. 9 57. 2 61. 9 56. 8 57. 3 50. 4
898	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535 30, 058 1, 273, 363 1, 253, 638 1, 239, 657 1, 396, 147 1, 979, 640 2, 363, 335	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871 1, 367, 540 1, 576, 290 \$14, 069, 096 12, 825, 620 10, 940, 327 11, 658, 747 11, 934, 788 13, 544, 007	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10 51. 54 52. 44 JAP \$11. 05 10. 23 8. 83 8. 35 6. 03 5. 73	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 3, 739 33, 550 38, 424 40, 478 49, 566 56, 464 2, 859, 143 3, 501, 353 4, 929, 189 5, 848, 498 7, 282, 497 8, 013, 193	\$1, 920, 370 2, 379, 437 2, 643, 050 2, 841, 535 2, 845, 861 \$14, 718, 253 15, 758, 653 20, 817, 090 27, 015, 890 28, 205, 134 46, 275, 301	\$57. 2 61. 9 56. 8 57. 3 50. 4 \$5. 1 4. 5 4. 2 4. 6 5. 7
898	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535 30, 058 1, 273, 363 1, 253, 638 1, 239, 637 1, 396, 147 1, 979, 640 2, 363, 335	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871 1, 367, 540 1, 576, 290 \$14, 069, 096 12, 825, 620 10, 940, 327 11, 658, 747 11, 934, 788 13, 544, 007	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA: \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10 51. 54 52. 44 JAP \$11. 05 10. 23 8. 83 6. 03 5. 73 ORMOSA	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 33, 550 38, 424 46, 478 49, 566 56, 464 2, 859, 143 3, 501, 353 4, 929, 189 5, 848, 498 7, 282, 497 8, 013, 193	\$1, 920, 370 2, 379, 437 2, 643, 050 2, 841, 535 2, 845, 861 \$14, 718, 253 15, 758, 653 20, 817, 090 27, 015, 890 38, 205, 134 46, 275, 301	\$57. 2 61. 9 57. 2 61. 9 56. 8 57. 3 50. 4
1898	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535 30, 058 1, 253, 638 1, 253, 638 1, 239, 657 1, 396, 147 1, 979, 147 2, 363, 335	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871 1, 367, 540 1, 576, 290 \$14, 069, 096 12, 825, 620 10, 940, 327 11, 658, 747 11, 934, 788 13, 544, 007	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10 51. 54 52. 44 JAP \$11. 05 10. 23 8. 83 8. 35 6. 03 5. 73 ORMOSA	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 3, 739 33, 550 38, 424 40, 478 49, 566 56, 464 2, 859, 143 3, 501, 353 4, 929, 189 5, 843, 498 7, 282, 497 8, 013, 193	\$1, 920, 370 2, 379, 437 2, 643, 050 2, 841, 535 2, 845, 861 \$14, 718, 253 15, 758, 653 20, 817, 090 27, 015, 890 38, 205, 134 46, 275, 301	\$57. 2 \$57. 2 \$1. 9 \$5. 1 \$5. 4 \$2 \$4. 2 \$5. 7 \$5. 7
1898 1897 1898 1897 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535 30, 058 1, 273, 363 1, 253, 638 1, 239, 657 1, 396, 147 1, 979, 640 2, 363, 335	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871 1, 367, 540 1, 576, 290 \$14, 069, 096 12, 825, 620 10, 940, 327 11, 658, 747 11, 934, 788 13, 544, 007	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA: \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 19 51. 54 52. 44 JAP \$11. 05 10. 23 8. 83 8. 85 6. 03 5. 73 ORMOSA \$18. 29 16. 46 12. 37	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 33, 424 46, 478 49, 566 56, 464 2, 859, 143 3, 501, 353 4, 929, 189 5, 845, 498 7, 282, 497 8, 013, 193	\$1, 920, 370 2, 379, 437 2, 643, 050 2, 841, 535 2, 845, 861  \$14, 718, 253 15, 758, 653 20, 817, 090 27, 015, 890 38, 205, 134 46, 275, 301  \$380, 231 451, 709 430, 972	61. 21 105. 34 \$57. 2. 61. 98 56. 88 57. 33 50. 44 4. 22 4. 66 5. 21 5. 7.
1898	2, 477 2, 637 6, 114 17, 010 22, 327 26, 535 30, 058 1, 253, 638 1, 253, 638 1, 239, 657 1, 396, 147 1, 979, 147 2, 363, 335	\$136, 936 146, 002 149, 505 D \$308, 200 836, 710 1, 140, 871 1, 367, 540 1, 576, 290 \$14, 069, 096 12, 825, 620 10, 940, 327 11, 658, 747 11, 934, 788 13, 544, 007	\$54. 62 58. 94 56. 70 UTCH EA \$50. 41 49. 19 51. 10 51. 54 52. 44 JAP \$11. 05 10. 23 8. 83 8. 35 6. 03 5. 73 ORMOSA	1906	2, 974 3, 320 3, 739 3, 739 33, 550 38, 424 40, 478 49, 566 56, 464 2, 859, 143 3, 501, 353 4, 929, 189 5, 843, 498 7, 282, 497 8, 013, 193	\$1, 920, 370 2, 379, 437 2, 643, 050 2, 841, 535 2, 845, 861 \$14, 718, 253 15, 758, 653 20, 817, 090 27, 015, 890 38, 205, 134 46, 275, 301	\$57. 2 \$57. 2 \$1. 9 \$5. 1 \$5. 4 \$2 \$4. 2 \$5. 7 \$5. 7

<sup>a Figures for the year ended March 31.
b Includes transactions of military savings banks and of provident institutions.
c Postal savings banks opened in 1898.
d For ythe ears ending March 31. Exclusive of data for savings banks in Taiwan, China, and Korea.
e Figures for the year ended March 31.</sup> 

Number of Depositors, Amounts of Deposits, and Average Deposits, by Specified Countries and by Grand Divisions, 1897 to 1907-1908, in Postal SAVINGS BANKS-Continued.

#### AFRICA.

#### CAPE OF GOOD HOPE.

Calendar year.							
Jours	Number of depositors.	Amount of deposits.	Average deposit.	Calendar year.	Number of depositors.	Amount of deposits.	Average deposit.
1007	FO 077	97 07C 104	01.40 #0	1000	07. 100	<b>610 401 007</b>	<b>#</b> 100 74
1897	52,957	\$7,876,124 8,452,001 8,440,652	\$148.73 143.37	1903	95, 590	\$12, 401, 837 11, 911, 790	\$129, 74 119, 81
1898 1899	58, 953 62, 356	0,402,001	135. 36	1904 1905	99, 421 98, 328 99, 961 101, 722	11, 911, 790	112. 18
1900	70,812	0,440,002	139. 85	1906	90, 340	10, 850, 387	108. 55
1901	82, 753	9, 903, 313 12, 218, 628	147.65	1907	101 799	10,806,964	106. 24
1902	92, 413	13, 266, 439	143. 56	1907	101,722	10, 500, 904	100.24
1902	92, 410	10, 200, 400	140.00				
			GOLD	COAST.			
1897	418	\$18, 551	<b>\$44.</b> 38	1903	615	\$28,172	<b>\$45.</b> 81
1898	469	\$18,551 24,371	51. 97	1904	405	34, 094	84. 18
1899	458	24, 186	52.81	1904 1905	648	34,094 43,774	67. 55
1900	271	21, 685	80. 02	1906	890	62,374	70.08
1901	341	21, 685 21, 705	63. 65	1907	1,279	73,820	57.72
1902	431	25, 890	60. 07	100	1,2.0	10,020	
	<u> </u>	ORA	ANGE RIV	ER COLON	Υ.		
1907	(a)		·	1903	62 791	<b>9</b> E47 061	e1.47 00
1897	$^{(a)}_{b\ 1,231}$	<b>\$</b> 95, 865	\$77.88	1904	c 3, 721 c 4, 931	\$547, 861 764, 917	\$147.23 155.12
1898	904	990,000	37.06	1904	c 5, 645	090 490	146.76
1899	(a)	33, 506	37.00	1905	0 0,040	828, 439	
1900		• • • • • • • • • • • • •		1906	c 6, 120	771, 340	126. 03
1901	(a)	207 041	144.00	1907	¢ 6, 433	769, 204	119. 57
1902	f 2, 272	327,841	144. 29				
			RHOD	ESIA.d			
				1			1
1905	(e)	<b>\$108, 528</b>	(e)	1906	(e)	<b>\$163</b> , 582	(e)
1905	(e)	\$108, 528	(¢) SIERRA	!	(¢)	\$163, 582	(0)
			SIERRA	LEONE			
1807	3, 324		SIERRA	LEONE			\$52.83
1807	3, 324 4, 562		SIERRA	LEONE	5, 307 5, 522		\$52. 83 54. 74
1807	3, 324 4, 562		SIERRA \$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00	LEONE  1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085	\$52. 83 54. 74 53. 90
1897	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950		\$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00 60. 27	LEONE  1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840	\$52. 83 54. 74 53. 90 67. 09
1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1901	3, 324 4, 562	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094 240, 026	SIERRA \$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00	LEONE  1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085	\$52. 83 54. 74 53. 90 67. 09 71. 44
1897	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950 4, 116	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094	\$59.24 46.19 65.00 60.27 57.85 52.52	LEONE  1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840	\$52. 83 54. 74 53. 90 67. 09
1897	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950 4, 116 4, 570	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094 240, 026	\$59.24 46.19 65.00 60.27 57.85 52.52	1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991 5, 409	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840 386, 429	\$52. 83 54. 74 53. 90 67. 09 71. 44
1897	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950 4, 116 4, 570	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094 240, 026	\$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00 60. 27 57. 85 52. 52 TRANS	1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991 5, 409	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840 386, 429	\$52. 83 54. 74 53. 90 67. 09 71. 44
1897	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950 4, 116 4, 570	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094 240, 026 \$1, 321, 493 1, 614, 262	\$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00 60. 27 57. 85 52. 52 TRANS	1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991 5, 409	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840 386, 429 \$3, 298, 859 4, 363, 484	\$52. 83 54. 74 53. 90 67. 09 71. 44
1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1897 1898	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950 4, 116 4, 570 10, 391 12, 544 9, 945	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094 240, 026 \$1, 321, 493 1, 614, 262 345, 312	\$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00 60. 27 57. 85 52. 52 TRANS \$127. 19 128. 69 34. 73	1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991 5, 409 c 27, 940 c 35, 039 c 40, 844	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840 386, 429 \$3, 298, 859 4, 363, 484 5, 224, 601	\$52. 83 54. 74 53. 90 67. 09 71. 44 \$118. 07 124. 46 127. 92
1897	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950 4, 116 4, 570 10, 391 12, 544 9, 945	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094 240, 026 \$1, 321, 493 1, 614, 262 345, 312 (/)	\$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00 60. 27 57. 85 52. 52 TRANS \$127. 19 128. 69 34. 73 (/)	1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991 5, 409 c 27, 940 c 35, 059 c 40, 844 c 47, 649	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840 386, 429 \$3, 298, 859 4, 363, 484 5, 224, 601 6, 263, 769	\$52. 83 54. 74. 75 53. 90 67. 09 71. 44 \$118. 07 124. 46 127. 92
1897	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950 4, 116 4, 570 10, 391 12, 544 9, 945	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094 240, 026 \$1, 321, 493 1, 614, 262 345, 312 (/)	\$1ERRA \$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00 60. 27 57. 85 52. 52 TRANS \$127. 19 128. 69 34. 73 (/)	1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991 5, 409 c 27, 940 c 35, 039 c 40, 844	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840 386, 429 \$3, 298, 859 4, 363, 484 5, 224, 601	\$52. 83 54. 74. 75 53. 90 67. 09 71. 44 \$118. 07 124. 46 127. 92
1897	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950 4, 116 4, 570 10, 391 12, 544 9, 945	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094 240, 026 \$1, 321, 493 1, 614, 262 345, 312 (/)	\$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00 60. 27 57. 85 52. 52 TRANS \$127. 19 128. 69 34. 73 (/)	1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991 5, 409 c 27, 940 c 35, 059 c 40, 844 c 47, 649	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840 386, 429 \$3, 298, 859 4, 363, 484 5, 224, 601 6, 263, 769	\$52. 83 54. 74 53. 90 67. 09
1897	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950 4, 116 4, 570 10, 391 12, 544 9, 945	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094 240, 026 \$1, 321, 493 1, 614, 262 345, 312 (/)	\$1ERRA \$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00 60. 27 57. 85 52. 52 TRANS \$127. 19 128. 69 34. 73 (/) (/) 59. 95	1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991 5, 409 c 27, 940 c 35, 059 c 40, 844 c 47, 649	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840 386, 429 \$3, 298, 859 4, 363, 484 5, 224, 601 6, 263, 769	\$52. 83 54. 74. 75 53. 90 67. 09 71. 44 \$118. 07 124. 46 127. 92
1897	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950 4, 116 4, 570 10, 391 12, 544 9, 945 (/) (/) g 12, 020	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094 240, 026 \$1, 321, 493 1, 614, 262 345, 312 (/) (/) 720, 651	\$1ERRA \$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00 60. 27 57. 85 52. 52 TRANS \$127. 19 128. 69 34. 73 (/) (/) 59. 95	1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991 5, 409 c 35, 059 c 40, 844 c 47, 092 c 53, 000	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840 386, 429 \$3, 298, 859 4, 363, 484 5, 224, 601 6, 263, 769 6, 538, 843	\$52. 83 54. 74 53. 90 67. 09 71. 44 \$118. 07 124. 46 127. 92 133. 01 123. 36
1897	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950 4, 116 4, 570 10, 391 12, 544 9, 945 (/) (/) (/) (/) (/) (/) (/)	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094 240, 026 \$1, 321, 493 1, 614, 262 345, 312 (/) (/) 720, 651	\$1ERRA \$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00 60. 27 57. 85 52. 52 TRANS \$127. 19 128. 69 34. 73 (/) (/) (/) 59. 95	1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991 5, 409 c 27, 940 c 35, 059 c 40, 844 c 47, 092 c 53, 000	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840 386, 429 \$3, 298, 859 4, 363, 484 5, 224, 601 6, 263, 769 6, 538, 843	\$52. 83 54. 74 53. 900 67. 09 71. 44 \$118. 07 124. 46 127. 92 133. 01 123. 36
1897	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950 4, 116 4, 570 10, 391 12, 544 9, 945 (/) (/) (/) (/) (/) (/) (/) (/) (/) (/)	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094 240, 026 \$1, 321, 493 1, 614, 262 345, 312 (/) // 720, 651	\$1ERRA \$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00 60. 27 57. 85 52. 52 TRANS \$127. 19 128. 69 34. 73 (/) (/) (/) (/) \$59. 95	1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991 5, 409 c 35, 059 c 40, 844 c 47, 092 c 53, 000	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840 386, 429 \$3, 298, 859 4, 363, 484 5, 224, 601 6, 263, 769 6, 538, 843	\$52. 83 54. 74 53. 90 67. 00 71. 44 \$118. 07 124. 46 127. 92 133. 01 123. 36
1897	3, 324 4, 562 3, 581 3, 950 4, 116 4, 570 10, 391 12, 544 9, 945 (/) (/) (/) (/) (/) (/) (/)	\$196, 903 210, 739 232, 765 238, 079 238, 094 240, 026 \$1, 321, 493 1, 614, 262 345, 312 (/) (/) 720, 651	\$1ERRA \$59. 24 46. 19 65. 00 60. 27 57. 85 52. 52 TRANS \$127. 19 128. 69 34. 73 (/) (/) (/) 59. 95	1903	5, 307 5, 522 5, 623 4, 991 5, 409 c 27, 940 c 35, 059 c 40, 844 c 47, 092 c 53, 000	\$280, 388 302, 273 303, 085 334, 840 386, 429 \$3, 298, 859 4, 363, 484 5, 224, 601 6, 263, 769 6, 538, 843	\$52. 83 54. 74 53. 900 67. 09 71. 44 \$118. 07 124. 46 127. 92 133. 01 123. 36

a Can not be stated.
 b Returns for period from October 15, 1897, to December 31, 1898.
 c Returns for years ended June 30.
 d Bank established January 1, 1905.
 e No data.
 f Can not be stated.
 g Returns for 6 months ended June 30.
 Firstyear of existence.

Number of Depositors, Amounts of Deposits, and Average Deposits, by Specified Countries and by Grand Divisions, 1897 to 1907-1908, in Postal Savings Banks-Continued.

## AFRICA-Continued.

#### TUNIS.

Calendar year.	Number of depositors.	Amount of deposits.	Average deposit.	Calendar year.	Number of depositors.	Amount of deposits.	Average deposit.
1897	2, 481 2, 485 3, 097 3, 078 3, 365 3, 614	\$433, 858 459, 234 511, 179 523, 836 575, 005 640, 381	\$174.87 184.81 165.06 170.19 170.88 177.19	1903 1904 1905 1906	3, 863 4, 088 4, 424 4, 795 5, 415	\$703, 845 787, 093 838, 178 923, 392 1, 080, 413	\$182. 20 192. 54 189. 46 192. 58 199. 52

#### OCEANIA.

## WESTERN AUSTRALIA.

1897	26, 317 29, 791 29, 371 33, 646 39, 318 45, 108	\$4,166,133 5,217,170 5,431,880 6,322,284 7,875,744 9,193,218	\$158. 31 175. 13 184. 94 187. 91 200. 31 203. 80	1903	48,008 54,873 59,764 63,573 66,737 69,533	\$9, 677, 644 10, 121, 167 10, 741, 806 11, 271, 598 12, 814, 151 14, 042, 106	\$201.59 184.45 179.74 177.30 192.01 201.95
------	--	--	--	------	--	---	--

#### NEW ZEALAND.

# PHILIPPINE ISLANDS.a

1906 1907		\$255,050	\$111.77	1908 1909		\$515, 997 724, 479	\$95. <b>75</b> 82. <b>50</b>
20011111111	_,	, ,,,,,,,			-,	,	

 $<sup>\</sup>alpha$  Figures for the year ended June 30.

b First office opened October 1, 1906.

COMPARATIVE STATEMENT RELATIVE TO NUMBER OF DEPOSITORS, AMOUNT OF DE-POSITS, AND AVERAGE DEPOSIT IN POSTAL SAVINGS BANKS IN 1897a AND ON DATE OF LATEST RETURNS.b

i		1897.			1907.	
Country.	Number of depositors.	Deposits.	Average deposits.	Number of depositors.	Deposits.	Average deposits.
Austria	1,241,567	\$23,127,717	<b>\$</b> 18.63	2,064,403	\$44,269,223	\$21,45
Belgium	1,062,769	74,770,044	70.35	2, 106, 237	134,040,979	63,64
Bulgaria	17,740	434,041	126.77	201,956	6,495,913	166.66
Finland	24,933	386, 120	15, 49	60,007	1,410,610	23.51
France	2,861,002	162,932,086	56.95	5,034,998	276,655,969	54.95
Hungary	314,371	4,947,110	15.74	648,652	18,044,000	27.82
Italy	3,141,305	103, 562, 104	32.97	5,108,802	285, 442, 694	55.87
Netherlands	627,409	24,781,885	39.50	1,401,670	59, 499, 168	42.45
Russia	653,470	42,800,963	65.47	1,788,990	128, 873, 169	72.04
Sweden	495,383	15,572,805	31.44	566,976	13, 582, 491	23.96
United Kingdom	7,239,761	564,011,709	77.90	11,018,251	781,794,533	70.95
Bahamas	1,015	46,344	45.66	2,151	144,778	67.31
Canada	135,737	32,380,829	238.56	155,895	45, 190, 484	289.88
British Guiana	5,995	166, 517	27.77	12,421	396,843	31.95
Dutch Guiana	4,967	205,876	41.45	6,525	261,405	40.06
Curacao	1,406	13,741	9.77	3,250	52,143	16.04
British India	742, 215	35, 320, 382	47.59	1,262,763	49, 253, 632	39.00
Ceylon	50,596	342,086	6.76	71,018	686, 887	9.67
Straits Settlements	2,021	173, 229	85.71	3,716	339,880	91.46
Federated Malay States	2,507	136,936	54.62	3,739	393,863	105.34
Dutch East Indies	6,114	308, 200	50.41	56,464	2,845,861	50.40
Japan	1,273,363	14,069,096	11.05	8,013,193	46, 275, 301	5.77
Formosa	10,966	200,607	18.29	70,152	699,591	9.97
Cape of Good Hope	52,957	7,876,124	148.73	101,722	10,806,964	106.24
Gold Coast	418	18,551	44.38	1,279	73,820	57.72
Orange River Colony	1,231	95,865	77.88	6,433	769, 204	119.57
Rhodesia		108, 528	}		163,582	
Sierra Leone	3,324	196, 903	59.24	5, 409	386, 429	71.44
Transvaal	10, 391	1,321,493	127.19	53,000	6, 538, 843	123.36
Egypt	7,149	187,834	26.27	86,728	1,986,755	22.91
Tunis	2,481	433,858	174.87	5,415	1,080,413	199.52
Western Australia	26,317	4, 166, 133	158.31	69,533	14,042,106	201.95
New Zealand	159, 331	23,091,178	144.93	319,773	56,077,803	175.37
Philippine Islands	2,676	255, 050	111.77	8,782	724, 479	82, 50
	20, 182, 887	1, 138, 441, 944	56.41	40, 320, 303	1,989,299,815	49.33

a Earliest returns 1897, with the following exceptions: Dutch East Indies, Formosa, Orange River Colony, and Russia, 1898; Dutch Guiana, 1904; Curacao and Rhodesia, 1905; Federated Malay States, 1903; Egypt, 1901; Philippine Islands, 1907.
 b Labest returns 1907, with the following exceptions: Italy, Netherlands, United Kingdom, British India, Straits Settlements, Federated Malay States, Japan, Egypt, Western Australia, 1908; Canada and Philippine Islands, 1909; Dutch Guiana and Rhodesia, 1906.

## BANK DEPOSITORS GUARANTY LAWS.

Following the action of Oklahoma, the legislatures of the States of Kansas, Nebraska, and Texas enacted laws providing for the guaranty of deposits in banks. Subsequent to the passage of the Oklahoma law the question was raised as to the right of national banks in that State to take advantage of its provisions, and the opinion of the Attorney-General of the United States to the effect that they could not lawfully do so, rendered under date of July 28, 1908, was published in full in the report of the Comptroller of the Currency for the Practically the same questions were presented in conyear 1908. nection with the Kansas bank-deposit law, and under date of April 6, 1909, Attorney-General Wickersham, following citations from the act in question and decisions of the courts in pertinent cases, concluded as follows:

Answering specifically the question which is submitted for my consideration, viz, "Have national banks in the State of Kansas the right, under section 13 of the act referred to, to participate in the assessments and benefits of the bank depositors'

guaranty fund of the State of Kansas, upon the same terms and conditions as apply to State banks?" I would respectfully state that, in my opinion, they have not such right, and only an act of Congress can confer such powers upon national banks.

The question as to the constitutionality of the Oklahoma guaranty law has been appealed to the Supreme Court of the United States.

In the circuit court of the United States for the district of Nebraska, in the case of the First State Bank of Holstein et al. v. Ashton C. Shallenberger, Governor of the State et al., decree was rendered on October 16, enjoining the enforcement of the Nebraska bank depositors' guaranty act. The court held that—

The Nebraska act of March 25, 1909 (Laws Nebr., 1909, ch. 10, p. 66), which prohibits individuals from engaging in the banking business unless they do so through the agency of a corporation, and which also conditions the right to engage in that business in that form upon the making of enforced contributions from time to time to a depositors' guaranty fund to be employed in the payment of the claims of depositors of any bank which shall become insolvent, is in conflict with section 1 of the fourteenth amendment of the Constitution of the United States, which provides:

"No State shall make or enforce any law which shall abridge the privileges or immunities of citizens of the United States; nor shall any State deprive any person of life, liberty, or property without due process of law," and is in conflict with section 3

of article I of the constitution of Nebraska, which declares:

"No person shall be deprived of life, liberty, or property without due process of

law," and therefore is void.

The provisions of the Nebraska act of March 25, 1909, supra, which prohibits individuals from engaging in the banking business, unless they do so through the agency of a corporation, and also condition the right to engage in that business in that form upon the making of enforced contribution from time to time to a depositors' guaranty fund to be employed in the payment of the claims of depositors of any bank which shall become insolvent, were the inducement to the passage of that act, and as those provisions, so coupled together, are void, the entire act is thereby rendered invalid.

Subsequent to the promulgation of the opinion of the Attorney-General, holding that national banks have not the right to participate in the assessments and benefits authorized by state laws providing for the guaranty of depositors, the question was raised as to the power of a national bank to enter into a contract with an insurance company guaranteeing the solvency of the bank. The question was referred to the Attorney-General, and under date of May 7, 1909, the following opinion was rendered:

Sir: Replying to yours of the 29th ultimo, in which, at the request of the Comptroller of the Currency, you ask for an opinion as to the power of a national bank to enter into a contract with an insurance company guaranteeing the solvency of the bank, and transmitting to me a form of policy which is proposed to be issued by an insurance company proposed to be organized, I beg to say that, as a general principle, I have no doubt that it is entirely within the powers of a national bank to contract for the insurance of its assets against loss. The form of the proposed policy submitted in your letter is somewhat peculiar. It purports to insure to the bank the payment of—"a sum of money sufficient to indemnify the bank for any and all losses suffered by it by reason of theft, embezzlement, losses in realizing upon loans and investments, shrinkage in value of assets or otherwise, in an amount equal to but not exceeding the net excess of its obligations, other than by reason of the stock of the bank, over the total aggregate value of the assets of the bank thus reduced by such losses; provided that there shall be included in the assets of the bank all net sums which have been realized by reason of the additional liability of the stockholders of the bank"

Such contract is, in effect, an agreement to pay to the bank any deficiency in its assets upon ultimate realization necessary to enable it to pay all of its liabilities of every kind. The policy is to run for a period of three months, but to be renewable thereafter for periods of three months each with the consent of the insurance company, and at such premiums as the insurance company may fix at least one month before the expiration of the then current term of the insurance, the premium in every case to be a percentage of the average indebtedness of the bank during the period covered by such renewal, with the provision that if such rate shall be in excess of one-sixteenth

of 1 per cent upon such average indebtedness, then and in such event the insurance company shall be liable to account to the bank for the application of such premium

paid by the bank in excess of one-sixteenth of 1 per cent—"which excess shall be applicable only to the payment of actual losses incurred by the company by reason of claims under this and similar policies, and any excess over such extra claims shall be divided pro rata among the banks paying such extra rate of premium as a participation in the profits during which period such extra rate of premium has been paid."

It is somewhat uncertain precisely what this paragraph means and what its effect may be. It seems to me to be objectionable as committing the bank to a profitsharing feature, which might be contended to entail a corresponding liability for losses; and, as the attorney for the promoters of the proposed insurance company informs me that this is not regarded as an essential part of the plan, I should advise that it

had better be eliminated from the policy.

Another provision contained in the policy subjects the bank to a periodical examination by the examiners of the insurance company without notice and at such times as the company may elect, one of such examinations to be within each period of six months covered by the policy and all renewals thereof. This period is probably inadvertently placed at six months, as the policy is proposed to be written for periods of three months only. Aside from that, I very much question the legality of this clause, or at least its enforceability. Section 5241 of the Revised Statutes provides that-

"No association shall be subject to any visitorial powers other than such as are author-

ized by this title, or are vested in the courts of justice.

While this statute does not prohibit the bank from permitting an examination of its books, in my opinion it does operate to prohibit it from obligating itself to permit such examination; and if the covenant to insure can be considered as in any respect dependent upon this agreement to permit examinations, it might be vitiated by the unlawful provision. I should advise that the clause be reframed so as to make it clear that the agreement to insure is not dependent upon the failure to permit the examination, although it might be stipulated that in case, at any time, the examiner of the company should not be allowed access to the books of the bank for the purpose of making an examination the company should have the option, upon reasonable notice, to terminate the contract.

In my opinion, therefore, it is a matter for the discretion of the directors and officers of a bank to determine whether or not they will enter into any such contract in any given instance, this discretion to be exercised in view of the solvency and general financial condition of the company making the insurance and the reasonableness of the rate of premium; and the form of the policy being modified to conform to the foregoing suggestions, I see no legal reason why a bank may not enter into it.

Respectfully,

GEORGE W. WICKERSHAM, Attorney-General.

The Secretary of the Treasury.

#### INSOLVENT NATIONAL BANKS.

In the year ended October 31, 1909, the following-named national banks were closed and placed in charge of receivers:

Name and location of bank.	Char- ter num- ber.	Date of authority to commence business.	Date of closing.	Capital stock.	Circulation.		
					Issued.	Re- deemed.	Out- standing.
First National Bank,							
New Kensington, Pa. c	4913	June 28, 1893	Nov. 7,1908	\$50,000	\$50,000	\$4,700	\$45,300
Citizens National Bank, Monticello, Ky. a	6419	Sept. 12, 1902	Nov. 17,1908	50,000	50,000	3,850	46, 150
First National Bank, Fort Scott, Kans	1763	Jan. 10, 1871	Nov. 20, 1908	100,000	100,000	25,750	74,250
National Exchange Bank, Springfield,							12,200
Mo. a	5082	July 19,1897	Dec. 7,1908	100,000	100,000	25,100	74,900
Somersworth, N. H.a	1180	May 22, 1865	Dec. 16,1908	100,000	100,000	13, 150	86,850
First National Bank, Rugby, N. Dak	6341	July 17, 1902	Jan. 4,1909	25,000	6,250	2,950	3,300
Coal Belt National Bank, Benton, Ill	8234	May 25, 1906	Feb. 9,1909	38,500	10,000	4,105	5,895
Union National Bank, Oakland, Cal	2266	May 20, 1875	Apr. 14,1909	300,000	150,000	50, 550	99,450
Lititz National Bank, Lititz, Pa	2452	Feb. 2,1880	Apr. 19,1909	105,000	40,000	14,600	25, 400
First National Bank, Ironwood, Mich	3971	Jan. 31,1889	June 21, 1909	50,000	12,500	440	12,060
Dairymens National	99/1	Jan. 51,1009	June 21, 1909	30,000	12,000	440	12,000
Bank, Sheboygan Falls, Wis. a	5947	Aug. 27, 1901	June 25, 1909	25,000	20,000	650	19,350
First National Bank, Savoy, Tex	7645	Mar. 16,1905	June 29,1909	25,000	12,500	2,850	9,650
First National Bank, Burnside, Ky	8903	Oct. 2,1907	Sept. 17, 1909	25,000	6,250	600	5,650
First National Bank, Mineral Point, Wis	3203	June 10, 1884	Oct. 12,1909	100,000	25,000	300	24,700
Total (14 banks)				1,093,500	682,500	149,595	532,905

a Restored to solvency and resumed business.

The capital of the 14 banks placed in charge of receivers during the year aggregated \$1,093,500. Five of the banks in question, with aggregate capital of \$325,000, were placed in solvent condition and authorized to resume business. The assets of the 9 insolvent banks at date of failure were \$2,899,023; claims proved, \$1,693,472, on which dividends were paid to the amount of \$477,813. Two of the banks in the list paid their creditors in full, both principal and interest; 1 paid 50 per cent, 1, 25 per cent, and 5 no dividends so far. The causes of failures were as follows: Three as the result of defalcation by officers; 2, fraudulent management and injudicious banking; 1, fraudulent management, excessive loans to officers, directors, and others; 2, injudicious banking, and 1 wrecked by the cashier.

Seventeen receiverships were closed during the year, the capital of the banks at date of failure being \$3,688,500, and their assets \$21,178,991. Collections from assets and shareholders were \$10,998,520. The claims proved against these trusts aggregated \$10,747,070, on which dividends were paid to the amount of \$8,128,175, or 75.71 per cent. Liabilities settled by offsets, the payment of loans, etc., aggregated \$4,814,055. Including dividends, offsets, and loans paid, creditors received on an average 82.29 per cent. Assets to the nominal value of \$1,431,307 were returned to shareholders. The expenses of administration of these 17 trusts—that is, receivers'

salaries, legal expenses, etc.—were \$390,846.

From the date of the first failure in 1865 to October 31, 1909, receivers were appointed for 508 national banking associations, including 24 restored to solvency, of which 4 failed for the second time, the total number of receiverships representing 5.3 per cent of the number of national banks chartered during the existence of the system. It should be stated, however, that with the elimination of receiverships terminated as result of restorations to solvency the net loss to the system by insolvency was only 484 banks, or 5.04 per cent.

The affairs of 416 insolvent banks have been fully liquidated. The nominal value of the assets of these banks was \$283,611,827. from which \$139,435,344 was collected and \$22,646,178 applied as The nominal value of assets returned to shareholders was The amount of \$13,476,481, and of the remaining assets \$3,683,994. losses on assets compounded, etc., were \$104,369,830. The assessment on shareholders, amounting to \$39,606,640, produced \$18,884,-876, making aggregate collections from shareholders and assets \$158,-These collections were disposed of as follows: On claims proved, amounting to \$147,363,378, dividends were paid to the amount of \$111,563,299 or 75.71 per cent. Including offsets allowed, loans paid and other disbursements, with dividends, creditors received on the average 82.29 per cent. Receivers' salaries and other expenses of these trusts amounted to \$7,459,560, to which should be added legal expenses of \$4,245,250, the aggregate of which is equivalent to 4.13 per cent of the nominal value of the assets and 7.39 per cent of the aggregate collections. There was returned to the shareholders in cash \$2,855,251, the balance held by the Comptroller being \$27,680.

Circulating notes of these banks outstanding at date of failure aggregated \$21,228,613, secured by bonds of the par value of \$23,917,150, from which was realized \$24,811,757, or \$3,583,144 in excess of the circulation for which the bonds were pledged, and which amount was added to collections from other assets from which dividends were paid. The assessment on shareholders was approximately 60 per cent of their holdings, on which only about one-half was paid. In other words, the assessment on capital stock produced nearly 28 per cent of the par value of the aggregate capital of these

insolvent associations.

At the close of the year 68 insolvent national banks were in charge of receivers, the nominal value of their assets being \$54,114 576 So far collections from assets and shareholders have been \$29,634,651. Claims proved are shown at \$31,917,575, on which dividends have been paid to the amount of \$20,200,122, or 63.29 per cent. Including with dividends paid, offsets allowed, loans paid, and other disbursements, creditors have received on an average 72.33 per cent. It is presumed that upon final liquidation these 68 trusts will return to creditors dividends equal at least to those paid by the trusts which have been finally closed.

In the following table is summarized the foregoing information, which is based upon reports of receivers of insolvent national banks:

SUMMARY OF REPORTS OF RECEIVERS OF INSOLVENT NATIONAL BANKS, 1865 TO OCTOBER 31, 1909.

	Closed receiverships,	Active receiverships, 68.	Total, 508.
Total assets taken charge of by receivers	\$283,611,827	<b>\$</b> 54,114,576	\$337,726, <b>403</b>
Disposition of assets:     Offsets allowed and settled.     Loss on assets, compounded or sold under order of court.     Nominal value of assets returned to stockholders.     Nominal value of remaining assets.     Collected from assets.  Collected from assets as above.	283,611,827 139,435,344	4,272,419 5,972,885 16,642,907 27,226,365 54,114,576 27,226,365	26, 918, 597 110, 342, 715 13, 476, 481 20, 326, 901 166, 661, 709 337, 726, 403
Collected from assessments upon shareholders  Total collections		2,408,286	21,293,162 187,954,871
Disposition of collections:  Loans paid and other disbursements.  Dividends paid.  Legal expenses.  Receiver's salary and all other expenses.  Balance in hands of Comptroller or receivers.  Amount returned to shareholders in cash.	111,563,299 4,245,250 7,459,560	6, 162, 703 20, 200, 122 552, 982 1, 056, 162 1, 506, 170 156, 512	38, 331, 883 131, 763, 421 4, 798, 232 8, 515, 722 1, 533, 850 3, 011, 763
Total	158, 320, 220	29, 634, 651	187, 954, 871
Capital stock at date of failure.  Bonds at failure.  Amount realized from sale of bonds.  Circulation outstanding at failure.  Amount of assessment upon shareholders.  Claims proved.	23, 917, 150 24, 811, 757 21, 228, 613 39, 606, 640	9,800,000 4,081,250 6,194,862 4,980,339 5,613,100 31,917,575	83,495,920 27,998,400 31,006,619 26,208,952 45,219,740 179,280,953

a Includes 24 banks restored to solvency.

#### DIGEST OF NATIONAL-BANK DECISIONS.

Supplement containing digest of national bank decisions reported during the current year follows the text of this report.

#### AMENDMENTS TO THE NATIONAL-BANK ACT.

Section 333 of the Revised Statutes relating to the annual report to be made to Congress by the Comptroller of the Currency, provides in part for the submission of amendments to the laws relative to banking, by which the system may be improved and the security of the holders of its notes and other creditors may be increased.

No amendments to the national-bank act have been effected since May 30, 1908, and the only legislation subsequent to that date affecting national banks is that contained in the tariff act of 1909, wherein

provision is made for a corporation tax.

The act of May 30, 1908, provides in part for the establishment of the National Monetary Commission, and at the December, 1908, meeting of the commission suggestions were submitted for consideration in connection with proposed amendments to the banking and currency laws.

LAWRENCE O. MURRAY, Comptroller of the Currency.

The Speaker of the House of Representatives.

b Capital stock of 24 banks restored to solvency.

# APPENDIX.

# DIGEST OF NATIONAL-BANK DECISIONS.

[The following decisions, being cases reported in the Reporters up to and including 214 U. S. Reports and 171 Federal Reporter, have not been previously printed in the reports of the Comptroller of the Currency.]

CAPITAL STOCK.

#### RESTORATION OF IMPAIRED CAPITAL.

Assessments under Revised Statutes, section 5205.

(U. S. C. C., 1898.) An assessment to restore impaired capital was held invalid, as it was made by the directors and not by a majority of the stockholders themselves. (Hulitt v. Bell et al., 85 Fed. Rep., 98.)

#### CHECKS.

Overdrafts—Directors have no power to sanction.

(Mo. Appeals, 1876.) The mere fact that the directors of a bank knew of, and sanctioned, overdrafts, will not release from liability the sureties of a teller who causes a loss to the bank by permitting overdrafts. The directors of a bank have no power to sanction overdrafts. (Market Street Bank v. Stumpe, 2 Mo. Appeals Repts., 543.)

#### CIRCULATION.

Application of exemption in section 3411, Revised Statutes.

(U. S. Sup. Ct., 1909.) The provisions in section 3411, Revised Statutes, exempting banks from taxation on circulation, does not relate to national banks but to state banks only. (Merchants Nat. Bank v. United States, 214 U.S.R., 33.)

Application of sections 3411, 5214, Revised Statutes—Exemption from taxation.

(U. S. Sup. Ct., 1909.) One of the public policies of the national-bank act was to secure the public credit and encourage the issue of notes to circulate as currency founded upon United States bonds, and section 3411 will not be construed as intending to exempt those national banks that allowed their circulation to fall below 5 per cent of their capital from the taxation provided by section 5214 to create a fund to bear the burden common to all national banks for engraving and printing the notes. (Merchants' Nat. Bank v. United States, 214 U. S. R., 33.)

Right of United States to recover from bank money obtained on forged pension checks.

(U. S. Sup. Ct., 1909.) The United States can recover from a bank presenting pension checks to, and receiving the money therefor, from a subtreasury, where the names of the payees have been forged; and the right to recover is not conditioned upon either demand or the giving of notice of the discovery of facts which by the operation of the legal warranty were presumed within the knowledge of the bank. (United States v. Nat. Exchange Bank, 214 U. S. R., 302.)

#### COLLATERAL SECURITIES.

Pledges—Collateral—Conservation—Duty of pledgee.

(U. S. C. C., 1909.) Where a trust company received certain corporate bonds as collateral security for complainant's liability on an underwriting agreement, and the corporation became a bankrupt, it was the trust company's duty to employ reasonable diligence to conserve the collateral and collect thereon all moneys which it was reasonably possible for it to secure through a prompt presentation of the bonds in the bankruptcy proceedings. (Warburton v. Trust Co. of America, 169 Fed. Rep., 974.) Pledges—Choses in action—Transfer as collateral—Rights of pledgee.

(U. S. C. C., 1909.) A bond, or any chose in action, which is transferred as collateral security, is not in the nature of or subject to the incidents of a pawn or pledge, but is under the dominion of the creditor, to make his claim out of it. (Ib.)

Judgment—Res judicata—Questions determined.
(U. S. C. C., 1909.) Complainant subscribed to an underwriting agreement for the bonds of a corporation in the sum of \$15,000. The bonds were delivered to defendant trust company, and, the corporation having become a bankrupt, the trust company surrendered the bonds and released the lien of the mortgage on receiving 8 per cent of their face value. In an action by the trust company on the underwriting agreement, complainant denied liability thereon, and the case was tried on that theory, though it was also alleged that the bonds which the trust company had held as collateral to defendant's subscription had been converted, and the amount realized thereon stated. Held, That a judgment establishing complainant's liability on the agreement was not resjudicata of the question whether the trust company had exercised reasonable diligence in conserving the collateral and collecting all that was possible therefrom. (Ib.)

Judgment—Res judicata.
(U. S. C. C., 1909.) Where defendant trust company received the bonds of a corporation as collateral to an underwriting agreement, and later surrendered the bonds in bankruptcy proceedings against the corporation for 8 per cent of their face value, complainant, in a suit to restrain the collection of a judgment recovered by the trust company against him on his underwriting subscription, was entitled to a determination of the question whether the trust company had used reasonable diligence in conserving and collecting the collateral. (Ib.)

#### DEPOSITS.

Liability of depositor.—Deposit by partner for benefit of firm.

(Ala. Sup., 1906.) The effect of a transaction whereby a member of a firm deposited money in a bank for the firm and took a note from the firm for the money held to be a loan from him to the firm on their note, the money in the bank to be turned over to him when they deposited collateral for his benefit, and so that he held the double obligation of the firm for the money, if the firm got it from the bank, and the obligation of the bank not to let the firm have it without collaterals. (First Nat. Bank v. Henry, 49 So., Rep., 97.)

(Ala. Sup., 1906.) A bank held by its contract to have agreed in substance to protect a deposit for the benefit of the depositor by taking from his firm security to cover its amount, and to hold at all times either that amount of security or so much as the bank let the firm have, and to be bound thereby

unless released. (Ib.)

What constitutes a special deposit. (Ala. Sup., 1906.) A deposit with a bank is special when it is a deposit like stocks, bonds, and other securities, and sometimes money, to be specially kept and returned to the owner, or money deposited for a fixed period of time or on unusual conditions, which is mingled in the general funds like a general deposit and repaid therefrom, or money which is to be applied by the bank at the depositors request for specific purposes. (Ib.)

Failure to secure debt of third person to depositor—Extent of liability—Evidence.

(Ala. Sup., 1906.) The measure of damages which the holder of a bill or note is entitled to recover of a bank guilty of negligence or default as a collecting agent is the actual loss suffered, which is prima facie the amount of the bill or note placed in its hands; but evidence is admissible to reduce it to a nominal sum. (Ib.)

Negligence or default of collecting agent—Measure of damages.

(Ala. Sup., 1906.) In an action against a bank for failure to take collateral security for an indebtedness of a third person to plaintiff. Held, that it could not avail the bank, that there had been a shrinkage in the value of cotton, unless it took warehouse receipts for cotton and bills of lading as agreed. (Ib.)

Plea of ultra vires. (Åla. Sup., 1906.) A national bank held not to escape liability to a depositor by pleading that it made with him an ultra vires agreement. (Ib.)

Action by depositor for deposit—Pleading.

(U. S. C. C. A., 1909.) A complaint alleging that defendants were conducting a banking business, that plaintiff deposited a stated sum of money with them to his credit on open account and payable to him or his order on demand, that payment of his check for the amount when presented was refused, and that no part thereof has been repaid, states a cause of action for its recovery; the latter allegation covering every manner of repayment to plaintiff. (Levy et al v. Larson, 167 Fed. Rep., 110.)

"Lien" of bank on deposits—Notes of depositor.

(U. S. D. C., 1908.) A bank holding notes of a depositor which are due has the right to charge the same to the depositor's account. Such right is not strictly a lien, within the meaning of the bankruptcy law, but a right of set-off; but it can be exercised only as to notes which are due. (Irish v. Citizens Trust Co. of Utica, N. Y., 163 Fed. Rep., 880.)

#### DEPOSITS.

STATE LAWS REQUIRING BANKS TO CONTRIBUTE TO DEPOSITOR'S GUARANTY FUND.

Constitutional law—Due process of law—Banking—Restricting business to corpora-

tions—Guaranty fund.

(U. S. C. C., 1909.) The Nebraska act of March 25, 1909 (laws Nebr., 1909, ch. 10, p. 66), which prohibits individuals from engaging in the banking business, unless they do so through the agency of a corporation, and which also conditions the right to engage in that business in that form upon the making of enforced contributions from time to time to a depositor's guaranty fund to be employed in the payment of the claims of depositors of any bank which shall become insolvent, is in conflict with section 1 of the Fourteenth amendment to the Constitution of the United States which provides:

"No State shall make or enforce any law which shall abridge the privileges or immunities of citizens of the United States; nor shall any State deprive any person of life, liberty or property without due process of law," and is in conflict with section 3 of article 1 of the constitution of Nebraska which declares:

"No person shall be deprived of life, liberty or property without due process of law," and therefore is void. (The First State Bank of Holstein, Nebr., et al., plaintiffs, v. Ashton C. Shallenberger, governor of the State of Nebraska, et al., defendants. Memorandum of opinion filed Oct. 16, 1909. Case not yet reported.)

**Void** provision, when inducement to passage of act, renders entire act invalid.

(U. S. C. C., 1909.) The provisions of the Nebraska act of March 25, 1909, supra, which prohibits individuals from engaging in the banking business, unless they do so through the agency of a corporation, and also condition the right to engage in that business in that form upon the making of enforced contributions from time to time to a depositors' guaranty fund to be employed in the payment of the claims of depositors of any bank which shall become insolvent, were the inducement to the passage of that act, and as those provisions, so coupled together, are void the entire act is thereby rendered invalid. (Ib.)

# FORGED OR ALTERED PAPER.

Alteration of checks—Liability of drawer.
(N. Y. Appeals, 1902.) While the drawer of a check may be liable where he draws the instrument in such an incomplete state as to facilitate or invite fraudulent alteration, he is not bound so to prepare the check that nobody else can successfully tamper with it. (Critten et al. v. Chemical National Bank, 171 N. Y. R., 219.)

Depositor's duty to verify returned vouchers.

(N. Y. Appeals, 1902.) A bank depositor owes to the bank the duty of exercising reasonable care to verify returned vouchers by the record kept by him of the checks he has issued, for the purpose of detecting forgeries or alterations.

Depositor's liability for negligence in examination of voucher.

(N. Y. Appeals, 1902.) A depositor by neglecting his duty in this respect, or by failing to discover and notify the bank of forgeries, does not, however, adopt raised checks as genuine and ratify their payment or estop himself from asserting that they are forgeries—his liability is limited to the damages sustained by the bank in consequence of such neglect. (Ib.)

Payment of raised checks before account is balanced.

(N. Y. Appeals, 1902.) A bank is not relieved from liability for raised checks, which it had paid before the account was balanced, by the failure of the depositor to subsequently discover the alterations, unless thereby the bank has lost an opportunity to obtain restitution. (Ib.)

When bank relieved from payment after account is balanced.
(N. Y. Appeals, 1902.) A bank is, however, relieved from responsibilty for raised checks which it paid after the account was balanced, by the negligence of the depositor in the examination of the returned vouchers and comparison with stubs of his check book which would have disclosed the alterations and prevented the subsequent frauds, in the absence of negligence on the part of the bank in paying the checks. (Ib.)

Responsibilty of depositor for negligence of clerk.

(N. Y. Appeals, 1902.) A bank depositor is chargeable with the knowledge of the fraudulent alteration of checks possessed by his clerk to whom he intrusted the examination of the vouchers, and with his negligence or failure in the verification of the accounts, although the clerk is the one who made the alterations, where the comparison of the checks with the stubs in the check book would have disclosed such alterations to an innocent party previously unaware of the forgeries, since in such a case he is responsible for the manner in which the clerk performs his task, although he is the forger. (Ib.)

Contributory negligence of bank.

(N. Y. Appeals, 1902.) The negligence of a bank in paying to a clerk of a depositor a check which had plainly been altered by the substitution of the word "cash" for the name of the payee over an erasure and on which the number of dollars was also written over an erasure, without making inquiry as to the reason or authority for the alteration, not only places upon the bank the responsibility for the loss thereby sustained, but contributes to the successful continuance of a series of similar forgeries by the clerk so as to defeat the liability of the depositor for loss to the bank from the payment of altered checks subsequent thereto, on the ground of his negligence in respect to the examination of returned vouchers. (Ib.)

Pleading—Action on contract—Effect of allegation of negligence.
(N. Y. Appeals, 1902.) An action on contract by a bank depositor for the amount of altered checks over and above the sums for which they were originally drawn is not changed to an action in tort by an allegation of contributory negligence in the reply, used only to defeat the defense of negligence on the part of the depositor raised by the answer. (Ib.)

Bills and notes—Forged indorsement of check—Liability of bank on guaranty of indorse-

(U. S. C. C., 1908.) Plaintiff's assignor, a bank, discounted for one M. a note made by a third person, payable to his own order and indorsed by him, giving M. a check for the proceeds on itself, payable to the order of the maker of the note. M. indorsed the check with the payee's name, by himself, and delivered it to defendant bank, which also indorsed it, expressly guaranteeing the indorsements, and the discounting bank, relying on such indorsement, paid it. In fact M. had no authority to indorse the check, and did so without the knowledge or consent of the payee; and he also discounted the note without authority and in violation of his agreement with the maker. *Held*, That since the discounting bank, having paid its check on a forged indorsement, did not become a bona fide purchaser for value of the note, and could not, therefore, enforce it against the maker, plaintiff was entitled to recover from defendant upon its indorsement of the check. (Boardman v. Hanna, 164)

Payment of forged checks—Negligence of bank—Estoppel of depositor.
(U. S. C. C. A., 1909.) Failure of a bank depositor to examine his account and give the bank prompt notice of his objections to the payment of forged checks is no defense to the depositor's right to recover the money so paid from the bank, if the bank's officers, before paying the checks, by the exercise of reasonable care could have detected the forgeries. (New York Produce Exchange Bank v. Houston et al., 169 Fed. Rep., 785.)

Forged checks—Payment—Rights of depositor—Estoppel.

Fed. Rep., 527.)

Where a bank was negligent in paying certain forged checks, the depositor would not be estopped by his own negligence from claiming the amount so paid, unless such negligence was directly connected with the forgeries. (Ib.)

## GUARANTY.

Unauthorized indorsement of check—Liability on guaranty of indorsement.
(U. S. C. C. A., 1909.) Where the indorsement of the payee's name on a check was without authority, but was guaranteed by a bank, and on such guaranty the check was paid, the guarantor is liable for any loss sustained thereby by the paying bank. (McKinnon v. Boardman, 170 Fed. Rep., 920.)

#### INSOLVENCY AND RECEIVERS.

#### ACTIONS BY RECEIVERS.

Action by receiver on notes — Defenses — Agreement by officers to accept substituted securities.

(U. S. C. C., 1909.) An agreement by the officers of a bank holding notes of defendant to accept from a corporation satisfactory securities in substitution for such notes constitutes no defense to an action on the notes by a receiver for the bank, where no substitute securities were presented by the corporation prior to the bank's failure. (Fowler v. Peet, 170 Fed. Rep., 620.)

Judgment—Stay of proceedings for enforcement—Equitable set-off.
(U. S. C. C., 1909.) Where the defendant in an action at law in a federal court by the receiver of a bank claims an equitable set-off, proceedings for collection of the judgment recovered may properly be stayed to give him an opportunity to establish his claim in equity. (Fowler v. Peet, 170 Fed. Rep., 620.)

#### PREFERENCES IN INSOLVENCY.

**Distribution** of assets—Priority.

(U. S. C. C., 1909.) The fact alone that a deposit of public funds in a bank by a public officer was wrongful, and known to be so by the bank, does not entitle a claim therefor to priority of payment over those of general creditors on the insolvency of the bank. (Lucas County v. Jamison, 170 Fed. Rep., 338.)

Trust funds.

(U. S. C. C., 1909.) In all cases where an insolvent bank held funds as trustee, to entitle a claim therefor to a preference over those of general creditors in the distribution of the bank's assets it must be shown that such funds have not been dissipated, but that they remain in the estate and can be identified, not by earmarks, but by being traced into the estate and there now found, to its augmentation. (Lucas County v. Jamison, 170 Fed. Rep., 338.)

#### LOANS.

Excessive loan—Collection of.
(U. S. C. C. A., 1909.) That a national bank had loaned to the owners of a dredge on a chattel mortgage more than one-tenth of its capital stock in violation of Revised Statutes, sections 5200, 5239 (U. S. Comp. St. 1901, pp. 3494, 3515), held no objection to the enforcement of the bank's rights under the mortgage. (The Seattle, 170 Fed. Rep., 284.)

#### NEGOTIABLE PAPER.

Bills and notes—Rights of indorsec—Estoppel of maker by renewal.

(U. S. C. C., 1908.) The makers of negotiable notes, who, after such notes had been purchased from the payee by a bank, sought and obtained renewals from the bank, giving new notes and taking up the old, are estopped as against the bank to set up the defense of failure of consideration on account of fraudulent representations made by the payee. (Odbert et al. v. Marquet et al., 163) Fed. Rep., 892.)

Bills and notes—Bona fide purchaser—Accommodation paper.
(U. S. C. C., 1908.) The discount of an accommodation note by a bank and the credit of the proceeds to the account of the payee are not equivalent to parting with value, and the maker may cancel his obligation by proper notice to the purchaser at any time before it has actually parted with the money. (Queen City Savings Bank and Trust Co. v. Reyburn, 163 Fed. Rep., 597.)

**Evidence**—Books of account—Bank books.

(U. S. C. C., 1908.) A loose leaf of a bank ledger, containing entries of transactions between the bank and a customer, is competent evidence in its behalf to prove such transactions, when properly proved by testimony of the bank's employees. (Ib.)

Action by indorser—Defenses.

(U. S. C. C., 1908.) In an action by a bank on accommodation notes which it had discounted for a customer in good faith the fact that by an arrangement between the bank, the customer, and a third party the bank was authorized to charge back paper discounted for the customer and not paid to a fund belonging to the third party. Held not available as a defense to the maker of the notes, who was not a party to the arrangement. (Ib.)

# OFFICERS-CIVIL LIABILITY OF.

Liability of directors of national bank—Suit on behalf of stockholders.

(U. S. C. C., 1908.) A loss resulting to a national bank from bad loans, which were not repaid, can not be said to have been caused by a violation of law by the directors in failing to keep on hand the legal reserve required by Revised Statutes, section 5191 (U. S. Comp. St. 1901, p. 3486). Allen v. Luke et al., 163 Fed. Rep., 1018.)

Pleading—Sufficiency of bill.

(U.S. C. C., 1908.) A bill on behalf of the stockholders of a national bank to charge the directors with liability for losses alleged to have been due to their negligence or misconduct. Held to set out the details of the several transactions relied on with sufficient fullness. (Ib.)

(U. S. C. C., 1908.) In such a bill, charging the making of illegal loans by defendants as directors, it is not necessary to allege a formal vote of defendants

authorizing or approving such loans. (Ib.)

Common-law liability of directors.

(U. S. C. C., 1908.) The provisions of the national banking act defining the duties of the directors of such banks do not relieve them from their common-law liability for a failure to diligently and honestly discharge their trust. (Ib.)

Abatement and revival—Death of party—Survival of cause of action—Joinder of defendants. (U. S. C. C., 1908.) A cause of action against a director of a national bank to recover for money lost to the bank through his negligence or misconduct survives against his executors, and they may be joined as defendants with the surviving directors in an action thereon. (Ib.)

## OFFICERS—CRIMINAL LIABILITY OF.

#### FALSE ENTRIES.

Indictment and information—Sufficiency of accusation—Certainty and particularity.

(U. S. C. C. A., 1909.) In determining the sufficiency of an indictment, the question is not whether it might have been made more certain, but whether it contains every element of the offense intended to be charged, and sufficiently apprised the defendant of what he must be prepared to meet, and, in case any other proceedings are taken against him for a similar offense, whether the record shows with accuracy to what extent he may plead a former acquittal or conviction. (Harper v. United States, 170 Fed. Rep., 385.)

False entry by officer—Sufficiency of indictment.

(U. S. C. C. A., 1909.) An indictment under Revised Statutes, section 5209 (U. S. Comp. St. 1901, p. 3497), which charges the defendant as cashier of a national bank with having made a false entry in a report with intent to deceive an officer of the association, need not describe the report with technical accuracy, and an averment of the date when made, and that it was a report made to the Comptroller of the Currency showing the resources and liabilities of the bank on a certain date, is sufficient to authorize the presumption that it was a report made by the association under section 5211. (Harper v. United States, 170 Fed. Rep., 385.)

Offenses by officers—Making false report.
(U. S. C. C. A., 1909.) Revised Statutes, section 5209 (U. S. Comp. St. 1901, p. 3497), which makes it a criminal offense for any officer or agent of a national bank to make any false entry in any report of the association with intent to deceive any officer of the association, etc., includes a report voluntarily made as well as one required by law, if the false entry was made with the requisite unlawful intent. (Harper v. United States, 170 Fed. Rep., 385.)

Criminal law—Evidence—Reputation of accused.

(U. S. C. C. A., 1909.) On the trial of a defendant charged with making a false entry in a report of a national bank of which he was cashier, where witnesses were allowed to testify as to his reputation for truthfulness and honesty, it was not error to exclude testimony as to his reputation for morality and sobriety as irrelevant. (Harper v. United States, 170 Fed. Rep., 385.)

Prosecution of officer for making false report—Instructions.

(U. S. C. C. A., 1909.) Instructions given on the trial of a defendant charged with having, while cashier of a national bank, made false entries in a report of the bank, with intent to deceive the president thereof, considered, and, taken together, held not erroneous. (Harper v. United States, 170 Fed. Rep., 385.)

"False entry"—Loans and discounts.

(U. S. C. C. A., 1909.) A national bank of which defendant was cashier, was in straitened circumstances, so that the president, cashier, and assistant cashier had not drawn their salaries for five months. Each of the officers having overdrawn his individual account with the bank to the amount of their unpaid salaries, the bank examiner required the overdraft to be made good, and to accomplish this the officers induced F., who was solvent, to execute his note to the bank for their accommodation, and this was discounted and entered as a loan and discount, the proceeds being credited to the officers' individual accounts to make good the overdrafts. Held, that the note, while accommodation paper so far as the officers of the bank were concerned, was enforceable against the maker by the bank, and hence its inclusion in a report made by the cashier to the Comptroller of the Currency as a loan and discount of the bank did not constitute the making of a "false entry," in violation of Revised Statutes, section 5209 (U. S. Comp. St. 1901, p. 3497.) (Hayes v. United States, 169 Fed. Rep., 101.)

Criminal law—Circumstantial evidence—Weight.
(U. S. C. C. A., 1909.) Circumstantial evidence, to be sufficient to sustain a conviction, must rise to that degree of convincing power which satisfies the mind of guilt beyond a reasonable doubt. (Ib.)

 $Assets-Increase-False\ entries.$ 

U. S. C. C. A., 1909.) If the officer of a bank procured a note to be given to it by an irresponsible person, with intent of apparently increasing the bank's assets, and should thereafter make an entry in a report required by law to the Comptroller of the Currency, including such note as a bona fide asset of the bank, with either of the intents denounced by Revised Statutes, section 5209 (U. S. Comp. St. 1901, p. 3497), such entry would be a false entry within such section, though the paper was in actual existence. (Ib.)

#### EMBEZZLEMENT.

Embezzlement—Money of bank—Collection by agent.
(U. S. C. C. A., 1909.) Accused's duty was to take drafts or other items received by a national bank by which he was employed from its patrons for collection, present them to the drawees or others liable thereon, receive the money due, and return it to the bank. He, however, reported a less amount collected than he actually received, and converted the difference. *Held*, that in making the collection he acted as the bank's agent, and that the money, while in his possession and before it had been actually deposited in the bank, belonged to it, and that he was therefore properly convicted of embezzling the same. (Spencer v. United States, 169 Fed. Rep., 562.)

#### Shareholders.

#### RIGHT TO VOTE AT MEETING OF SHAREHOLDERS.

Voting trust contrary to public policy.

(N. C. Sup. Ct., 1909.) An agreement among certain stockholders of a national bank who wished to perpetuate the existing management to deposit their stock with three trustees, constituting the trustees' proxies for the purpose of voting said stock at all meetings of the stockholders of said bank for a period of fifteen years, and providing further that if during the continuance of the agreement any of the subscribing stockholders should desire to sell his stock, then the trustees should have the option to purchase said stock at the then book value thereof. Held, that the agreement was invalid as contrary to public policy, and the trustees were restrained from putting said agreement or any part thereof into effect, and perpetually restraining and enjoining them from taking any action under said agreement looking to its execution as therein provided. (Decided by the superior court, Edgecombe County, N. C., but not reported.)

#### ASSESSMENT OF SHAREHOLDERS.

Withdrawal of stockholder.

(U. S. C. C. A., 1908.) Under act July 12, 1882, chapter 290, section 5, 22 Stat... 163 (U.S. Comp. St., 1901, p. 3458), which provides that when a national bank has amended its charter, for the purpose of renewing the same, as therein provided, and has obtained a certificate of approval from the Comptroller, "any shareholder not assenting to such amendment may give notice in writing to the directors, within thirty days from the date of the certificate of approval, of his desire to withdraw from said association, in which case he shall be entitled to receive from said banking association the value of the shares so held by him, to be ascertained by an appraisal," etc., a shareholder ceases to be such on giving notice of withdrawal within the required time. (Kimball v. Apsey, 164 Fed. Rep., 829.)

Withdrawal of stockholder—Liability for assessment.

(U. S. C. C. A., 1908.) Where a stockholder in a national bank served notice of withdrawal on a renewal of its charter, as required by act July 12, 1882, chapter 290, section 5, 22 Stat., 163 (U.S. Comp. St., 1901, p. 3458), appointed an appraiser on his behalf and took all reasonable steps to obtain an appraisal of and payment for his shares as therein provided, and thereafter refused to accept dividends on his stock, he can not be held liable for an assessment made on the subsequent insolvency of the bank, on the ground of estoppel, although through a failure of duty on the part of the bank and its officers no appraisal was made, and his name was retained on the stock book, and because of such failure to act his certificate of stock had not been actually surrendered. (Ib.)

Assessment of stockholders—Transfer of stock.

(U. S. C. C. A., 1908.) An absolute sale and transfer of the stock of a national bank by a holder thereof can not subsequently be avoided and the transferror made liable for an assessment upon the stock, unless it is shown, not only that at the time of the transfer the bank was actually insolvent, but that the transferror knew of such insolvency, or had reason to believe it, and that that transfer was intended to evade liability. (Vandagrift v. Rich Hill Bank et al., 163 Fed. Rep., 823.)

Liability of stockholders—"Person holding stock as trustee."

(U.S. C. C. A., 1908.) Revised Statutes, section 5152 (U.S. Comp. St., 1901, p. 3465), providing that persons helding stock in national banks as executors, administrators, guardians, or trustees shall not be personally subject to any liabilities as stockholders, is not confined to express trusts, but applies to every one holding stock as trustee, and a father who invested funds belonging to his children in such stock, taken in his own name simply as "trustee," can not be held personally liable for an assessment thereon, although the fund so invested arose from an investment of his own money previously made by him in their names and behalf. (Fowler v. Gowing, 165 Fed. Rep., 891.)

#### TAXATION.

Taxation of national-bank shares—Validity of statute.

- (U. S. C. C., 1909.) Provisions of a state statute for the taxation of national-bank stock, requiring the cashier of the bank to pay the taxes assessed against its stockholders, and making them and the bank liable therefor, and for a penalty in addition in case of default, are not illegal as applied to a bank which has in its possession dividends or other funds belonging to its stockholders sufficient to pay the taxes assessed against them. (Charleston Natl. Bank v. Melton, 171 Fed. Rep., 743.)
- (U. S. C. C., 1909.) The validity of a state statute providing for the taxation of national-bank stock is not affected by the fact that it does not provide for any deduction from the valuation on account of any United States bonds held by the bank. (Charleston Natl. Bank v. Melton, 171 Fed. Rep., 743.)

Remedy for illegal taxation.

(U.S. C.C., 1909.) A national bank or stockholder therein has the right to go into a federal court of equity to test the validity, under Revised Statutes, section 5219 (U.S. Comp. St., 1901, p. 3502), of a tax levied by state authority on the stock of the bank, where there is no adequate remedy at law in such court, notwithstanding a remedy provided by the state statute. (Charleston Natl. Bank v. Melton, 171 Fed. Rep., 743.)

Remedy for illegal taxation—Continued.

(U. S. C. C., 1909.) Where a state statute provides for a tax on the stock of a national bank and requires the bank to pay it, the bank is in effect made a trustee and has the right to reserve to a court of equity to determine its duty for its protection against the State, on the one hand, and the stockholders, on the other. (Charleston Natl. Bank v. Melton, 171 Fed. Rep., 743.)

Remedy for wrongful enforcement—Injunction.

(U. S. C. C., 1909.) The invalidity of a provision of a state statute providing for the taxation of stock of national banks, as applied to a certain class of stockholders, as in violation of Revised Statutes, section 5219 (U. S. Comp. St., 1901, p. 3502), held not to warrant an injunction restraining the collection of the tax imposed thereunder on the stockholders of a bank, where the bill did not show the amount which was invalid or payment or tender of the part lawfully imposed. (Charleston Natl. Bank v. Melton, 171 Fed. Rep., 743.)

No. 1.—Comptrollers and Deputy Comptrollers of the Currency, Dates of APPOINTMENT AND RESIGNATION, AND STATES FROM WHENCE APPOINTED.

No.	Name.	Date of appointment.	Date of resignation.	State.
	COMPTROLLERS OF THE CURRENCY.			
1	Hugh McCulloch	May 9,1863	Mar. 8,1865	Indiana.
2	Freeman Clarke	Mar. 21,1865	July 24, 1866	New York.
3	Hiland R. Hulburd	Feb. 1,1867	Apr. 3,1872	Ohio.
4	John Jay Knox	Apr. 25,1872	Apr. 30,1884	Minnesota.
5	Henry W. Cannon	May 12,1884	Mar. 1,1886	Do.
6	William L. Trenholm	Apr. 20,1886	Apr. 30, 1889	South Carolina.
7	Edward S. Lacey	May 1,1889	June 30, 1892	Michigan.
8	A. Barton Hepburn	Aug. 2,1892	Apr. 25, 1893	New York.
9	James H. Eckels	Apr. 26, 1893	Dec. 31, 1897	Illinois.
10	Charles G. Dawes	Jan. 1,1898	Sept. 30, 1901	Do.
11	William Barret Ridgely	Oct. 1,1901	Mar. 28, 1908	Do.
12	Lawrence O. Murray	Apr. 28,1908		New York.
	DEPUTY COMPTROLLERS OF THE CURRENCY.			
1	Samuel T. Howard	May 9,1863	Aug. 1,1865	New York.
2	Hiland R. Hulburd	Aug. 1,1865	Jan. 31,1867	Ohio.
3	John Jay Knox	Mar. 12,1867	Apr. 24, 1872	Minnesota.
4	John S. Langworthy	Aug. 8,1872	Jan. 3,1886	New York.
5	V. P Snyder	Jan. 5,1886	Jan. 3,1887	Do.
6	J. D. Abrahams	Jan. 27, 1887	May 25,1890	Virginia.
7	R. M. Nixon		Mar. 16,1893	Indiana.
8	Oliver P. Tucker	Apr. 7,1893	Mar. 11,1896	Kentucky.
9	George M. Coffin	Mar. 12,1896	Aug. 31,1898	South Carolina.
10	Lawrence O. Murray	Sept. 1,1898	June 27,1899	New York.
11	Thomas P. Kane	June 29, 1899		District of Columbia.
12	Willis J. Fowler	July 1,1908		Indiana.

No. 2.—Names and Compensation of Officers and Clerks in the Office of the Comptroller of the Currency, October 31, 1909.

Name.	Grade.	Salary
awrence O. Murray	Comptroller	\$5,0
homas P. Kane. illis J. Fowler eorge T. May dmund E. Schreiner.	ComptrollerDeputy Comptrollerdo	3.7
/illis J. Fowler	do	3, 8 3, 0
eorge T. May	Chief clerkSuperintendent	2,5 2,5 2,5 2,2 2,2 2,0
benezer Southall	Chief of division.	2, 5
benezer Southall blert A. Clemons.  'atson W. Eldridge. aleb C. Magruder. heodore O. Ebaugh. harles A. Stewart.  'illard E. Buell.  'illiam A. Nestler. raddrick R. Staffens	. Chief of division	2, 5
Asson W. Eldridge	do	2,2
aleb C. Magruder	Teller.	2, 6
heodore O. Ebaugh	. Bookkeeper	2.0
narles A. Stewart	Assistant bookkeeper	2.0
illard E. Buell	Clerk, Class 4	1,8 1,8
Illiam S. Davenport	dodo	1,8
ederick R. Steffens	do	1,; 1,;
rederick R. Steffens illam D. Swana icar L. Telling thur M. Wheeler obraim S. Wilcox eorge H. Wood leila M. Stewart toinette Avery arriet M. Black anak T. Israel aneis J. Klikenny ephen L. Newnham orris M. Ogden	do	1,
car L. Telling	do	1,
thur M. Wheeler	do	1.5
phraim S. Wilcox	do	1,
eorge H. Wood	do	1,8
lelia M. Stewart	Stenographer	1,
nomente A very	do de Cierk, Class o	1, 1,
ank T Israel	do	1,
ancis J. Kilkenny	do	1,
ephen L. Newnham	do	î,
orris M. Ogden	do	ī,
rrie L. Pennock	do	1,
lmund F. Quinn	do	1,
nn w. snapp	·do	1,
orris M. Ogden. rrie L. Pennock. Imund F. Quinn. hn W. Snapp. lia A. Snell. illis B. Speare. arren E. Sullivan. orge Thompson.	do	1, 1,
arren E. Sullivan	do	1,
orge Thompson	do	1,
illiam J. Tucker	do	1,
reline C. Bates	Clerk, Class 2	1,
onidas I. Beall	- do	1,
mes M. Britt	do	1,
oorge Thompson illiam J. Tucker reline C. Bates oonidas I. Beall mes M. Britt enry B. Davenport sis N. Dutrow rah F. Fitzgerald uce E. Hutchinson iza R. Hyde illiam A. Kelly rrie B. Pumphrey iza A. Saunders hn C. Settle ester A. Shannon	do	1, . 1, .
rah F. Fitzgerald	do	1,
uce E. Hutchinson	do	1,
iza R. Hyde	do	1,
illiam A. Kelly	-{do	1,4
rrie B. Pumphrey	do	1,
ng A. Saunders	dodo	1, 4 1, 4
ester A. Shannon	do	1,
rgaret L. Simpson	do	1,4
nn C. Settle. ester A. Shannon rgaret L. Simpson bert R. Spencer	do	
ear Thompson	do	1,
omas H. Austin	Clerk, Class 1	1,
bert R. Spencer car Thompson tomas H. Austin try E. Bates tilo L. Bush ulsa Campbell ten Carey try L. Conrad mes L. Dalzell trie B. Ellis	do	1,; 1,; 1,;
uisa Camphell	do	1,
en Carev	do	1,3
ry L. Conrad	do	î.:
nes L. Dalzell	do	î,: 1,:
rrie B <u>.</u> Ellis	do	1,
rrie B. Ellis. omas D. Gannaway. illiam E. Hall. na E. Johnston	do	
Illiam E. Hall	do	1,: 1,:
na E. Johnston	do	1,
lon T. Mat. Vimball	do	1,7
ce M. Kennedy len L. McL. Kimball ıma Lafayette ın O. Lewis	do	1,5 1,5 1,5
in O. Lewis.	do	i'.
niel C. Mulloney	do	1.5
ul Wagner	do	1, 2 1, 2
ra L. Willard	dodo	1,5
ude H. Beaty	Cierk, Class E	1,(
nnet C. Mulloney. ull Wagner. ara L. Willard. ulde H. Beaty. ri Bock. zie M. Brooks.	do	1, ( 1, (
izie m. druuks	do	1,0
izie M. Brooks. issell O. Burton. eraldine Clifford.	do	1,0
		1,0
nue Elliott. yde E. Gross nily L. Hay mes W. Helm.	do	1.0
yde E. Gross	do	1,0
	l do	1,0

No. 2.—Names and Compensation of Officers and Clerks in the Office of the Comptroller of the Currency, October 31, 1909—Continued.

Name.	Grade.	Salary
Daniel H. Mason	Clerk, Class E.	\$1,0
harles T. Maxey		
ohn J. McDonnell		
Iary E. Oliver	do	î.
farion Radcliffe	do	î.
Ienry E. Smith	do	∷  î'.
Imma W. Stokes.	do	∷ î.
acob W. Bright		
ohn R. Babcock		
ra I. Chorpenning		
Cell V. Fite	do	:
ames A. Frazier.		
hester K. Gould		
Lliza M. Guerard		
Reginald P. Hare		
teginaid r. nare		
homas E. Harris		)
fary B. Harvell		
saac B. Lazarus	do	
linton G. Light		
rthur M. McFadden		
Iary A. Martin		1
izzie S. Robinson		
Iabrie C. Van Fleet		
homas P. Wilgus		
hester T. Williams	do	
ohn B. Patterson	Messenger	
Villiam B. Carroll	Assistant messenger	
eorge M. Cook	do	
ohn Dillard		
Villiam G. Jamieson	do	
Jorman T. Raymond.	do	• • •
Villiam Easterday		
ane Bailev		
fary E. Goodall		
lice A. Hagerty	do	
nna E. Jones	do	
eorge T. Barksdale		
axon M. Dean	do.	
eorge Kelly		
harles S. Beard		
Ienry G. Hullfish	do	
lobert Le Fevre		

### No. 3.—Expenses of the Office of Comptroller of the Currency for the Year ended June 30, 1909.

For special dies, plates, printing, etc.	\$947,232.64
For salaries.	126,873.99
Total expenses of the Office of the Comptroller of the Currency from its organization, May, 1863 to June 30, 1969	19 516 205 26

The contingent expenses of the bureau are not paid by the comptroller, but from the general appropriation for contingent expenses of the Treasury Department, no separate account of them being kept.

### No. 4.—Number of National Banks Organized since February 25, 1863, Number Passed out of the System, and Number in Operation October 31, 1909.

	7 6
Number passed out of the system.	. 2,547
Number now in operation	7,025

No. 5.—Number and Authorized Capital of National Banks Organized and ' the Number and Capital of Banks Closed in each Year ended October 31 since the Establishment of the National Banking System, with the Yearly INCREASE OR DECREASE.

				Clos	ed.		3.7	ot woodly	3.7	4
Year.	Oı	ganized.		voluntary uidation.	Ins	solvent.	i	et yearly ncrease.		et yearly ecrease.
	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.	No.	Capital.
1863	134	\$16,378,700 79,366,950				•••••	134	\$16,378,700		
1864	453	79,366,950	3	***********		AFO 000	450	79, 366, 950		
1865	1,014	242, 542, 982 8, 515, 150	6	\$330,000 650,000	$\frac{1}{2}$	\$50,000 500,000	1,007	242, 162, 982 7, 365, 150		
1866 1867	62 10	4,260,300	4 12	2,160,000	6	1,170,000	56	930, 300	8	•••••
1868	12	1,210,000	18	2, 445, 500	4	410,000		930, 300		\$1,645,500
1869	9	1,500,000	17	3,372,710	î	50,000			ğ	1,922,710
870	22	2,736,000	14	2,550,000	ī	250,000	7	******		64,000
871	170	19,519,000	11	1,450,000			159	18,069,000		01,000
1872	175	18,988,000	11	2, 180, 500	6	1,806,100	158	15,001,400		
1873	68	7,602,700	21	3, 524, 700	11	3,825,000 250,000	36	253,000		
1874	71	6,745,500	20	2,795,000	3	250,000	48	3,700,500		
1875	107	12, 104, 000	38	3,820,200	5	1,000,000	64	7, 283, 800		
1876	36	3,189,800	32	2,565,000	9	965,000			5	340, 200
1877	29	2,589,000 2,775,000	26	2,539,500 4,237,500	10	3,344,000		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	7	3,294,500 4,075,000
1878	28	2,775,000	41	4,237,500	14	2,612,500			27	4,075,000
1879	38	3,595,000	33	3,750,000	8	1,230,000			3	1,385,000
1880	57	6,374,170	9	570,000	3	700,000	45	5, 104, 170		
1881	86	9,651,050	26	1,920,000		1 701 000	60	7,731,050		
1882	227 262	30, 038, 300	78 40	16, 120, 000	3 2	1,561,300	146 220	12,357,000		
1883	191	28,654,350 16,042,230		7,736,000 3,647,250		250,000 1,285,000	150	20,668,350		·····
1884 1885	145	16,938,000	30 85	17,856,590	11 4	600,000	56	11,109,980		1 510 500
1886	174	21 258 000	25	1,651,100		650,000	141	19,056,900	• • • • •	1,518,590
1887	225	21, 358, 000 30, 546, 000	25	2,537,450	g g	1,550,000	192	26 458 550		
1888	132	12 053 000	34	4, 171, 000	8	1,900,000	90	26, 458, 550 5, 982, 000		
1889	211	12,053,000 21,240,000 36,250,000	41	4,316,000	8 8 8 2 9	250,000	168	16,674,000		
1890	307	36, 250, 000	50	5, 050, 000	, õ	750,000	248	30, 450, 000		
1891	193	20,700,000	41	4, 485, 000	25	3,622,000	127	12,593,000		
1892	163	15, 285, 000	53	6, 157, 500	17	2, 450, 000	93	6,677,500		
1893	119	11,230,000	46	6,035,000	65	10, 935, 000	8			5,740,000
1894	50	5, 285, 000	79	10, 475, 000	21	2,770,000			50	5,740,000 7,960,000
1895	43	4,890,000	49	6,093,100	36	5, 235, 020			42	6,338,120
1896	28	3,245,000	37	3,745,000	27	3,805,000			36	4, 405, 000
1897	44	4, 420, 000	70	9,659,000	38	5,851,500			65	11,090,500
1898	56	9,665,000	69	12,509,000	7	1,200,000			19	4,044,000
1899	78	16, 470, 000	64	24, 335, 000	12	850,000	224			8,715,000
1900 1901	383 394	19,960,000	43	12, 474, 950	6	1,800,000	334 344	5,685,050 12,379,500 8,490,000		
1901	470	21,554,500 31,130,000	39 71	7, 415, 000	11 2	1,760,000	397	2,379,500		
1903	553	34, 333, 500	72	22, 190, 000 30, 720, 000	12	450,000 3,480,000	469	133,500		
1904	431	21,019,300	65	20, 285, 000	20	1,535,000	346	100,000	ļ	800,700
1905	506	33, 532, 500	121	24, 409, 500	22	2,035,000	363	7,088,000		000, 100
1906	455	21, 413, 500	81	13, 223, 000	8	680,000	366	7,088,000 7,510,500		
1907	516	34, 967, 000	84	11,745,000	8 7	775,000	425	22, 447, 000		
1908	326	22,823,000	80	12, 415, 000	24	5,560,000	222	4,848,000	l	
1909	309	22,830,000	149	14, 225, 850	9	768,500	151	7,835,650	281	63, 338, 820
Aggregate.	9,572	1,017,516,482	2,063	356, 542, 900	a 508	82, 520, 920	7,282	641,791,482		
Deduct de-	1				1		001	00 000 000		1
crease							281	63, 338, 820		
Net in-										
crease				<b></b>			7,001	578, 452, 662		
Add for banks			l			Į.		ļ		1
restored to	l	1	l		1	}	0.4	6 455 000		1
solvency							24	6, 455, 000		
Total net							7,025	b584,907,662		
increase.										

a Four banks which failed were restored to solvency, but subsequently failed again, thus resulting in 488 receiverships, but involving only 484 banks. b The total authorized capital stock on October 31 was \$964,621,925; the paid-in capital, \$963,232,992, including the capital stock of liquidating and insolvent banks which have not deposited lawful money for the retirement of their circulating notes.

No. 6.—Number of National Banks Organized, in Liquidation, and in Operation, with their Capital, Bonds on Deposit, and Circulation Issued, Redeemed, and Outstanding on October 31, 1909.

		Banks.			United		Circulation.	
State or Territory.	Organ- ized.	In liqui- dation.	In oper- ation.	Capital stock paid.	States bonds on deposit.	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.a
Maine New Hampshire Vermont Massachusetts Rhode Island Connecticut	108 71 74 309 65 108	31 13 24 114 43 28	77 58 50 195 22 80	\$9,051,000 5,458,030 5,460,000 54,467,500 6,700,250 20,289,200	\$6,023,100 5,809,500 4,870,500 29,148,500 4,407,500 13,545,350	\$77,396,290 56,764,705 64,626,060 552,372,995 110,629,265 174,483,660	\$71,556,355 51,700,836 59,935,956 520,138,660 105,690,965 160,930,918	\$5,839,935 5,063,869 4,690,104 32,234,335 4,938,300 13,552,742
Total	735	253	482	101,425,980	63,804,450	1,036,272,975	969,953,690	66,319,285
New York New Jersey Pennsylvania Delaware Maryland Dist. Columbia	653 212 956 28 117 23	212 25 145 12 11	441 187 811 28 105 12	163,595,815 20,906,858 117,030,982 2,386,485 17,692,575 5,813,355	92,649,400 14,921,420 89,553,960 1,552,500 12,537,990 5,390,000	842,749,845 130,788,470 615,787,945 14,978,865 103,479,820 27,454,450	743,538,522 115,999,011 527,653,216 13,613,577 90,840,205 21,317,025	99,211,323 14,789,459 88,134,729 1,365,288 12,639,615 6,137,425
Total	1,989	405	1,584	327,426,070	216,605,270	1,735,239,395	1,512,961,556	222,277,839
Virginia. West Virginia. North Carolina. South Carolina. Georgia. Florida. Alabama. Mississippi. Louisiana. Texas. Arkansas. Kentucky. Tennessee.	125 54 109 41	24 20 17 10 23 15 32 10 22 171 10 49 44	118 96 75 34 102 39 77 31 35 522 45 148 92	13,611,000 8,409,790 7,285,000 4,628,710 11,581,500 5,180,000 8,522,000 3,435,000 42,958,300 4,155,000 17,330,900 10,615,900	11,428,260 7,448,200 6,187,010 3,536,750 9,504,500 4,148,240 7,204,250 3,118,750 5,896,910 2,227,510 15,026,050 9,048,010	55,494,220 36,303,370 27,038,750 19,885,035 39,050,020 11,2848,200 31,071,120 10,610,520 31,839,130 99,755,360 7,326,630 95,559,115 42,431,900	43,643,592 28,586,814 20,696,701 16,027,765 29,422,858 8,592,115 23,390,719 7,452,814 25,373,001 70,256,619 5,055,096 79,942,595 33,269,552	11,850,628 7,716,556 6,342,049 3,857,270 9,627,162 4,256,085 7,680,401 3,157,706 6,466,129 29,498,741 15,616,520 9,162,348
Total	1,861	447	1,414	146,208,100	113,070,690	509,213,370	391,710,241	117,503,129
Missouri. Ohio. Indiana. Illinois. Michigan. Wisconsin. Iowa. Minnesota. North Dakota. South Dakota. Kansas. Nebraska.	575 353 554 207 190 425 324 170	82 195 94 128 107 60 103 55 29 35 136 79	130 380 259 426 100 130 322 269 141 95 207 219	34,329,460 61,827,015 26,702,422 67,012,750 15,247,760 16,275,000 20,802,000 21,576,000 5,030,560 3,740,000 12,202,950 14,045,000	28,064,950 45,892,830 22,349,360 40,904,710 10,025,500 13,024,330 17,139,440 14,746,010 3,087,790 2,638,560 10,157,110 10,240,280	114,362,935 289,240,960 123,083,375 183,984,985 71,323,940 52,957,650 80,297,140 55,713,010 9,767,250 9,399,230 45,836,980 40,922,280	85,399,175 240,766,924 99,939,404 141,364,716 60,524,135 39,595,169 62,950,503 39,888,696 6,720,532 6,602,479 35,280,542 30,755,865	28,963,760 48,474,036 23,143,971 42,620,269 10,799,805 13,362,481 17,346,637 15,824,314 3,046,718 2,796,751 10,556,438 10,166,415
Total	3,781	1,103	2,678	298,790,917	218,270,870	1,076,889,735	849,788,140	227,101,595
Nevada Oregon Colorado Idaho Montana Wyoming Washington California Utah New Mexico Arizona Oklahoma Alaska	37 135 195 28 54 17 347 2	2 20 35 9 27 7 60 31 8 12 4 124	12 72 115 46 48 30 75 164 20 42 13 223 2 4	1,832,000 5,221,000 9,345,000 2,389,000 4,436,000 9,132,500 38,396,425 2,230,000 2,070,000 930,000 100,060 610,000	1,557,760 3,589,370 7,439,200 1,535,750 2,719,450 6,706,110 30,856,700 2,023,250 1,587,750 771,210 25,000 294,250 100,000	3,549,310 13,356,710 30,465,870 4,442,630 10,784,080 4,863,130 19,103,920 93,467,820 9,463,110 6,907,280 2,625,050 23,645,850 1,50,430 1,619,450 242,100	1,934,018 9,701,591 22,840,046 2,916,791 8,086,247 3,542,672 12,247,343 61,192,325 7,264,466 5,255,093 1,900,527 15,479,540 96,350 1,421,302 144,400	1,615,292 3,655,119 7,625,824 1,525,839 2,697,833 1,320,458 6,856,577 32,275,495 2,198,644 1,652,187 724,523 8,166,310 54,080 198,148 97,700
Hawaii Porto Rico	1	<u></u>	1					
Total	1,206	339	867	89,381,925	67,794,460	224,686,740	154,022,711	70,664,029
Total currency banks	9,572	b2,547	7,025	963,232,992			3,878,436,338 3,390,560 3,881,826,898	703,865,877 74,680 703,940,557
O III (ou blates	3,0,2	2,071	,020		013,040,140	1,000,101,400	0,001,020,090	. 55,510,00

a Including \$25,595,793, for which lawful money has been deposited with the Treasurer of the United States to retire an equal amount of circulation which has not been presented for redemption.
 b Exclusive of 24 banks, formerly in charge of receivers, but restored to solvency.

No. 7.—Number of National Banks Organized, in Voluntary Liquidation, Insolvent, and Number and Capital of Associations in Active Operation on January 1 of each Year from 1864 to 1909.

Year.	Organized.	In volun-	Insol-	In activ	e operation
rear.	Organized.	dation.	vent.	No.	Capital.
864	179			179	\$14,040,52
365	682	6	'	676	135, 618, 87
366	1,626	11	1	1,614	403, 357, 34
367	1,665	16	3	1,646	420, 229, 73
368	1,675	29	10	1,636	420, 260, 79
369	1,688	47	13	1,628	426, 882, 61
370	1,696	62	15	1,619	433, 803, 31
871	1,759	77	15	1,667	442, 427, 98
372	1,912	87	19	1,806	468, 210, 33
873	2,073	101	23	1,949	487,781,55
374	2, 131	118	34	1,979	499, 003, 40
375	2,214	141	37	2,036	503, 347, 90
376	2,315	179	40	2,096	511, 155, 8
877	2,345	211	50	2,084	501, 392, 1
378	2,375	236	61	2,078	485, 557, 7
879	2, 405	274	76	2,055	471,609,3
80	2,445	308	81	2,056	461, 557, 5
81	2, 498	320	84	2,094	467, 039, 0
82	2,606	349	85	2,172	470,018,1
83	2,849	429	87	2,333	492,076,6
84	3, 101	462	89	2,550	518,031,1
85	3,281	506	102	2,673	529,910,1
86	3, 427	578	104	2,745	534, 378, 2
87	3,612	611	113	2,888	555, 865, 1
88	3,832	632	121	3,079	584, 726, 9
89	3,954	668	128	3,158	598, 239, 0
90	4, 190	706	133	3,351	623, 791, 3
91	4, 494	754	143	3,597	665, 267, 8
92	4,673	804	169	3,700	685,762,2
93	4,832	853	180	3,799	695, 148, 6
94	4,934	905	243	3,786	693, 353, 1
95	4,983	975	260	3,748	670, 906, 3
96	5,029	1,024	294	3,711	664,076,9
97	5,054	1,059	327	3,668	655, 334, 9
98	5, 108	1,144	353	3,614	639, 440, 2
99	5, 165	1,207	368	3,590	622, 482, 1
00	5,240	1,261	373	3,606	608,588,0
01	5,662	1,302	379	3,981	635, 309, 3
02	6,074	1,351	386	4,337	670, 164, 1
03	6, 566	1, 421	389	4,756	723, 416, 6
04	7,081	1, 495	402	5, 184	767, 567, 0
05	7,541	1,565	422	5,554	785, 411, 3
06	8,027	1,686	443	5,898	818, 482, 0
07	8,489	1,759	447	6,283	862,016,7
08	8,979	1,841	463	6,675	912, 369, 7
09	9,302	1,932	481	6,889	933, 020, 2

				Over		\$50,000 and	<b>AT</b>	\$100,000		\$250,000	<b>NT</b>	\$1,000,000	27	<b>47</b> 000 000	Gra	nd total.
	Num- ber.	\$25,000.	ber.	\$25,000 and less than \$50,000.	ber.	less than \$100,000.	Num- ber.	and less than \$250,000.	Num- ber.	and less than \$1,000,000.	Num- ber.	and less than \$5,000,000.	Num- ber.	\$5,000,000 and over.	Num- ber.	Amount.
Maine New Hampshire Vermont Massachusetts Rhode Island Connecticut.	$\begin{bmatrix} 7 \\ 6 \\ 2 \end{bmatrix}$	\$75,000 167,475 150,000 50,000	1	\$30,000	39 17 12 23	\$2,066,000 980,000 700,000 1,202,500 325,000	28 33 29 118 14 41	\$3,660,000 4,275,000 3,710,000 16,590,000 1,900,250 5,913,000	7 3 42 7 26	\$3,250,000 900,000 16,625,000 3,800,000 10,751,200		\$20,000,000 1,000,000 3,200,000			77 58 50 197 22 80	\$9,051,000 5,452,475 5,460,000 54,467,500 6,700,250 20,289,200
New England States.	22	542, 475	1	30,000	9.7	5, 273, 500	263	36, 048, 250	85	35, 326, 200	16	24, 200, 000			484	101, 420, 425
New York New Jersey Pennsylvania Delaware. Maryland District of Columbia.	39 166 5	1,751,700 960,640 4,102,680 125,000 654,015	12 10 20 3 3	403,670 335,000 683,450 95,000 110,000	122 59 282 14 38	6,297,500 3,107,000 15,004,220 830,800 2,030,000	160 60 243 5 20 2	20, 495, 100 7, 820, 000 31, 345, 150 823, 185 2, 480, 000 400, 000	38 13 69 1 10 7	14,552,000 4,910,000 27,430,020 500,000 4,701,700 3,102,000	30 3 20 7 2	48,750,000 3,500,000 29,900,000 7,710,700 2,050,000	i	\$70,000,000 6,000,000	438 184 801 28 105 11	162, 249, 970 20, 632, 640 114, 465, 520 2, 373, 985 17, 686, 415 5, 852, 000
Eastern States	308	7,594,035	48	1,627,120	515	27, 269, 520	490	63, 363, 435	138	55, 195, 720	62	91, 910, 700	6	76,000,000	1,567	322, 960, 530
Virginia. West Virginia. North Carolina. South Carolina. Georgia. Florida. Alabama. Mississippi. Louisiana. Texas. Arkansas. Kentucky. Tennessee.	18 17 6 12 5 16 3 6 119 10 38	775,000 438,680 425,000 150,000 300,000 125,000 400,000 150,000 2,975,000 250,000 942,500 450,000	9 8 2 12 4 7 2 1 64 2 6 4	318,500 272,000 75,000 418,000 130,000 217,000 30,000 2,101,000 65,000 190,000 135,000	37 40 19 7 40 13 21 9 11 197 17 44 37	1, 960, 000 2, 181, 000 985, 000 420, 500 2, 138, 500 675, 000 1, 145, 000 590, 000 10, 712, 300 870, 000 2, 383, 000 2, 080, 000	27 21 28 14 25 9 25 12 10 113 11 43 18	3, 385, 000 2, 406, 000 3, 350, 000 1, 775, 000 900, 000 2, 960, 000 1, 350, 000 1, 200, 000 1, 445, 000 5, 345, 400 2, 325, 000	11 9 6 6 13 8 5 5 4 28 4 16	4,075,000 3,200,000 2,200,000 2,250,000 3,300,000 1,750,000 1,485,000 1,700,000 1,500,000 6,625,000 4,450,000		2,000,000 4,825,000 2,000,000 1,645,000			118 96 72 33 102 39 76 31 35 523 44 148 89	13,513,500 8,497,680 7,035,000 4,595,500 11,581,500 5,130,000 8,472,000 8,495,000 42,533,300 41,130,000 17,130,900 10,440,000
Southern States	299	7, 456, 180	121	4,011,500	492	26, 630, 300	356	43, 411, 400	126	49,035,000	12	14, 470, 000			1,406	145,014,380
Ohio Indiana Illinois Michigan Wisconsin. Minnesota.	70 105 10 27	2,116,100 1,713,242 2,625,000 242,500 675,000 3,875,000	16 18 20 2 5 19	573,000 583,000 661,600 70,000 160,000 601,000	99 60 158 34 46 60	5,401,100 3,165,000 8,653,000 1,800,000 2,520,000 3,230,000	128 89 113 44 41 21	15, 990, 000 10, 895, 000 13, 688, 750 5, 115, 000 5, 595, 000 2, 710, 000	33 15 15 7 9 8	12, 400, 000 5, 510, 000 5, 350, 000 3, 850, 000 3, 300, 000 3, 150, 000	13 4 6 2 2 6	20,000,000 4,500,000 12,750,000 4,000,000 4,000,000 8,000,000		5,000,000 15,000,000	375 256 419 99 130 269	61, 480, 200 26, 366, 242 58, 728, 350 15, 077, 500 16, 250, 000 21, 566, 000

	27		17	Over	,,	\$50,000 and	Num-	\$100,000	Num-	\$250,000	Num-	\$1,000,000		45.000.000	Gra	nd total.
	Num- ber.	\$25,000.	ber.	\$25,000 and less than \$50,000.	ber.	less than \$100,000.	ber.	and less than \$250,000.	ber.	and less than \$1,000,000.	ber.	and less than \$5,000,000.	Num- ber.	\$5,000,000 and over.	Num- ber.	Amount.
Iowa	93 30	\$2,325,000 747,500	22 11	\$760,000 360,000	134 34	\$7,070,000 1,535,000	65 41	\$7,980,000 5,443,490	5 4	\$1,450,000 2,000,000	1 8	\$1,000,000 13,500,000	<u>1</u>	\$10,000,000	320 129	\$20,585,000 33,585,990
Middle Western States	575	14, 319, 342	113	3,768,600	625	33, 374, 100	542	67, 417, 240	96	37,010,000	42	67, 750, 000	4	30,000,000	1,997	253, 639, 282
North Dakota. South Dakota. Nebraska Kansas. Montana Wyoming	88 76 12 10	2,437,500 1,425,000 2,195,000 1,900,000 300,000 250,000	8 5 10 7 3	255,000 180,000 340,000 247,500 96,000	27 25 88 86 11 13	1,380,000 1,260,000 4,615,000 4,495,000 590,000 735,000	7 8 25 37 19 6	800,000 850,000 3,050,000 4,350,000 2,925,000 600,000	7 3 2	500,000	1	1,000,000			140 95 219 209 47 29	4,872,500 3,715,000 14,000,000 12,092,500 4,411,000 1,585,000
Colorado New Mexico Oklahoma	36 19 125	900,000 475,000 3,125,000	9 3 17	327,300 95,000 550,000	39 14 57	2,015,000 750,000 2,920,000	24 6 25	2,850,000 750,000 2,885,000	6 1	2,250,000	1	1,000,000			115 42 225	9, 342, 300 2, 070, 000 9, 730, 000
Western States	521	13,007,500	62	2,090,800	360	18,760,000	157	19,060,000	19	6,900,000	2	2,000,000			1,121	61,818,300
Washington. Oregon. California Idaho Utah. Nevada Arlzona Alaska <sup>4</sup> .	20 44 13 5	32,500 500,000 1,100,000 324,500 125,000 75,000 50,000	27 2 4 3 1	690,000 66,000 136,350 100,000 30,000	21 35 31 23 6 4 5	1, 100, 000 1, 845, 000 1, 595, 000 1, 195, 000 300, 000 232, 000 250, 000 100, 000	16 10 54 5 6 4 5	2, 250, 000 1, 000, 000 6, 902, 800 500, 000 925, 000 525, 000 600, 000	5 5 14 1 2	1, 950, 000 1, 750, 000 5, 000, 000 250, 000 800, 000	3 11 1	3,000,000 16,750,000 1,000,000		6,000,000	74 72 159 45 20 12 13 2	9,022,500 5,161,000 37,484,150 2,369,500 2,180,000 1,832,000 930,000 100,000
Pacific States	89	2,207,000	38	1,052,350	127	6,617,000	100	12,702,800	27	9,750,000	15	20,750,000	1	6,000,000	397	59,079,150
Hawaii Porto Rico	1	25,000	1	35,000	1	50,000	1	100,000	1	500,000					4	610,000 100,000
Island possessions	1	25,000	1	35,000	1	50,000	1	100,000	1	500,000					5	710,000
United States	1,815	45, 151, 532	384	12,615,370	2, 217	117, 974, 420	1,909	242, 103, 125	492	193, 716, 920	149	221,080,700	11	112,000,000	6,977	944, 642, 067

a Statement of June 23, 1909.

# No. 9.—National Banks Chartered during the Year ended October 31, 1909. NEW HAMPSHIRE.

Charter No.	Title.	Capital.
9476	Conway National Bank, Conway.	\$25,000
	MASSACHUSETTS.	
9426	Foxboro National Bank, Foxboro	\$50,00
	CONNECTICUT.	
9313	First National Bank of Plainville.	\$25,00
Total Ne	w England States (3 banks)	\$100,00
	NEW YORK.	
9271 9276 9305 9322 9326 9360 9399 9405 9414 9415 9418 9427 9434 9482 9516 9529 9569	National Bank of Far Rockaway. Farmers National Bank of Union. City National Bank of Gloversville. First National Bank of East Islip. National Bank of Wappingers Falls. Union Exchange National Bank of New York. Nichols National Bank, Nichols. Lake Champlain National Bank of Westport. Ridgewood National Bank, Ridgewood (P. O. Brooklyn). Windsor National Bank, Windsor. First National Bank of Sodus. Callicoon National Bank of Deposit. Ashokan National Bank of Deposit. Ashokan National Bank of Brown Station. Unadilla National Bank, Unadilla First National Bank of Ravena. Audubon National Bank of New York.  Total (17 banks).	\$50,000 25,000,900 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 21,000 25,0
	NEW JERSEY.	
9268 9285 9339 9367 9380 9391 9413 9420 9498 9542 9544	First National Bank of Bordentown. Merchants National Bank of Cape May. First National Bank of Montelair. First National Bank of Ramsey. First National Bank of Secaucus. Borough National Bank of North Plainfield. Haddon Heights National Bank, Haddon Heights. First National Bank of Lodi. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bridgeton. First National Bank of West Orange. First National Bank of Town of Union (P. O. Weehawken).	\$75, 00 50, 00 100, 00 25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 150, 00 100, 00
	Total (11 banks)	725,00
	PENNSYLVANIA.	
9264 9290 9307 9312 9316 9317 9318 9330 9344 9345 9361 9362 9362	First National Bank of Leechburg Farmers National Bank of Leechburg Farmers National Bank of Claysville First National Bank of Claysville Terre Hill National Bank, Terre Hill. Farmers National Bank of Canton First National Bank of Cressona. First National Bank of Mercersburg First National Bank of Mercersburg First National Bank of Moscow Penbrook National Bank, Penbrook Loganton National Bank, Loganton. Union National Bank of Mount Wolf. Dover National Bank, Dover. Akron National Bank, Akron. First National Bank, Fawn Grove. First National Bank of Fawn Grove. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Williamsburg.	25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00

#### PENNSYLVANIA-Continued.

arter No.	Title.	Capital.
9402	First National Bank of Bally. First National Bank of Eldred. Lititz Springs National Bank of Lititz. Springs National Bank of Cambridge Springs. Maytown National Bank of Cambridge Springs. Maytown National Bank of Gratz. First National Bank of Fryburg. First National Bank of Fryburg. First National Bank of Point Marion First National Bank of Point Marion First National Bank of Point Marion First National Bank of Balston First National Bank of Milheim. Farmers National Bank of Milheim. Farmers National Bank of Milheim. First National Bank of McAlisterville. First National Bank of McAlisterville. First National Bank of Albion Harleysville National Bank of Albion Harleysville National Bank of Freedom. First National Bank of Mildred First National Bank of New Wilmington. First National Bank of Centralia.	\$25 00
9416	First National Bank of Eldred.	\$25,000 25,000 50,000 50,000
9422	Lititz Springs National Bank of Lititz	50,00
9430	Springs National Bank of Cambridge Springs	50,00
9461 9473	Maytown National Bank, Maytown.	25,000 25,000
9480	First National Bank of Fryburg.	25,00
9495	First National Bank of Leesport	25,00
9503	Peoples National Bank of Point Marion.	50,00
9505	First National Bank of Ulster	25,00
9507 9508	Seven Valleys National Bank, Seven Valleys	25,00 25,00
9511	First National Bank of Millheim	25,00 25,00
9513	Farmers and Traders National Bank of Westfield	50,00
9526	Farmers National Bank of McAlisterville.	25,00
9528	First National Bank of Laporte	25,00
9534 9541	First National Bank of Afolon.	25,00
9543	Haneysvine National Dank, Haneysvine.	25,00 75,00
9552	First National Bank of Mildred	25,00
9554	First National Bank of New Wilmington	40,00
9568	First National Bank of Centralia	25,00
	Total (38 banks)	1,215,00
	DELAWARE.	
9428	First National Bank of Wyoming.	\$25,00
	DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA.	
0545	District National Rank of Washington	\$400.00
9545	District National Bank of Washington	\$400,00
9545	District National Bank of Washington	\$400,00
9429	MARYI, AND.	\$25.00
9429 9444	MARYI, AND.	\$25.00
9429 9444 9469	MARYI, AND.	\$25.00
9429 9444	MARYLAND.	\$25.00
9429 9444 9469	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton White Hall National Bank whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).	\$25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00
9429 9444 9469 9474	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton. White Hall National Bank, Whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.	\$25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 100, 00
9429 9444 9469 9474	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton White Hall National Bank, Whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).	\$25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 100,00
9429 9444 9469 9474	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton White Hall National Bank, Whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  stern States (72 banks).  VIRGINIA.	\$25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 100, 00 \$4, 345, 00
9429 9444 9469 9474 tal Ea	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton White Hall National Bank, Whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  stern States (72 banks).  VIRGINIA.	\$25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 100, 00 \$4, 345, 00
9429 9444 9469 9474 tal Ea	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton White Hall National Bank, Whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  stern States (72 banks).  VIRGINIA.	\$25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 100, 00 \$4, 345, 00
9429 9444 9469 9474 tal Ea 9291 9295 9303	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton White Hall National Bank, Whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  stern States (72 banks).  VIRGINIA.	\$25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 100, 00 \$4, 345, 00
9429 9444 9469 9474 tal Ea 9291 9295 9303 9343 9375	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton White Hall National Bank, Whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  stern States (72 banks).  VIRGINIA.	\$25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 100, 00 \$4, 345, 00
9429 9444 9469 9474 tal Ea 9291 9295 9300 9343 9375 9379	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton White Hall National Bank, Whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  stern States (72 banks).  VIRGINIA.	\$25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 100, 00 \$4, 345, 00
9429 9444 9469 9474 tal Ea 9291 9295 9300 9343 9375 9375 9379 9433	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton. White Hall National Bank whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  VIRGINIA.  First National Bank of Chase City. First National Bank of Altavista. First National Bank of Portsmouth. American National Bank of Danville. Buchanan National Bank, Buchanan First National Bank of Appalachia. First National Bank of Lawrenceville First National Bank of Lawrenceville First National Bank of Clawrenceville First National Bank of Cawrenceville First National Bank of Cawrenceville	\$25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 100,00 \$4,345,00 \$50,00 100,00 100,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 40,00
9429 9444 9469 9474 tal Ea 9291 9295 9300 9343 9375 9379	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton. White Hall National Bank, Whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  stern States (72 banks).	\$25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 100,00 \$4,345,00 \$50,00 100,00 100,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 40,00
9429 9444 9469 9474 tal Ea 9291 9295 9300 9343 9375 9379 9433 9455	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville First National Bank of Parkton White Hall National Bank whitehall Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  Stern States (72 banks).  VIRGINIA.  First National Bank of Chase City. First National Bank of Altavista. First National Bank of Portsmouth. American National Bank of Danville. Buchanan National Bank of Appalachia. First National Bank of Appalachia. First National Bank of Lawrenceville. First National Bank of Danville.  National Bank of Danville.	\$25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 26, 00 100, 00 \$4, 345, 00 100, 00 25, 00
9429 9444 9469 9474 tal Ea 9291 9295 9300 9343 9375 9379 9433 9455	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton. White Hall National Bank whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  VIRGINIA.  First National Bank of Chase City. First National Bank of Altavista. First National Bank of Portsmouth. American National Bank of Danville. Buchanan National Bank, Buchanan First National Bank of Appalachia. First National Bank of Lawrenceville First National Bank of Lawrenceville First National Bank of Clawrenceville First National Bank of Cawrenceville First National Bank of Cawrenceville	\$25, 00 25, 00 25, 00 26, 00 100, 00 \$4, 345, 00 100, 00 25, 00
9429 9444 9449 9474 tal £a 9291 9295 9300 9343 9379 9435 9475	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton. White Hall National Bank whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  VIRGINIA.  First National Bank of Chase City. First National Bank of Altavista. First National Bank of Portsmouth. American National Bank of Danville. Buchanan National Bank of Appalachia. First National Bank of Lawrenceville. First National Bank of Lawrenceville. First National Bank of Danville.  Total (9 banks).  WEST VIRGINIA.	\$25,00 25,00 25,00 100,00 \$4,345,00 \$50,00 25,00 100,00 25,00 25,00 100,00 25,00 100,00 25,00 100,00 25,00 100,00
9429 9449 9447 9474 ttal Ea 9291 9295 9300 9375 9379 9433 9455 9475	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton White Hall National Bank, Whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  Stern States (72 banks).  VIRGINIA.  First National Bank of Chase City. First National Bank of Portsmouth. American National Bank of Danville. Buchanan National Bank, Buchanan First National Bank of Appalachia. First National Bank of Crewe. National Bank of Crewe. National Bank of Danville.  Total (9 banks).  WEST VIRGINIA.	\$25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 100,00 \$4,345,00 \$50,00 25,00 100,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00
9429 9444 94474 ttal £a 9291 9295 9300 9343 9343 9343 9435 9475	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton. White Hall National Bank whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  VIRGINIA.  First National Bank of Chase City. First National Bank of Altavista. First National Bank of Portsmouth. American National Bank of Danville. Buchanan National Bank of Appalachia. First National Bank of Lawrenceville First National Bank of Crowe. National Bank of Danville.  Total (9 banks).  WEST VIRGINIA.	\$25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 100,00 \$4,345,00 \$50,00 25,00 25,00 40,00 25,00 125,00 515,00
9429 9449 9447 9474 ttal Ea 9291 9295 9300 9375 9379 9433 9455 9475	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton. White Hall National Bank whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  VIRGINIA.  First National Bank of Chase City. First National Bank of Altavista. First National Bank of Portsmouth. American National Bank of Danville. Buchanan National Bank of Appalachia. First National Bank of Lawrenceville First National Bank of Crowe. National Bank of Danville.  Total (9 banks).  WEST VIRGINIA.	\$25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 100,00 \$4,345,00 \$50,00 25,00 100,00 100,00 25,00 100,00 125,00 125,00 125,00
9429 9444 9469 9474 tal Ea 9291 9295 9303 9373 9433 9455 9475	MARYLAND.  National Bank of Mechanicsville. First National Bank of Parkton White Hall National Bank, Whitehall. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Bel Air.  Total (4 banks).  Stern States (72 banks).  VIRGINIA.  First National Bank of Chase City. First National Bank of Portsmouth. American National Bank of Danville. Buchanan National Bank, Buchanan First National Bank of Appalachia. First National Bank of Crewe. National Bank of Crewe. National Bank of Danville.  Total (9 banks).  WEST VIRGINIA.	\$25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 100,00 \$4,345,00

### NORTH CAROLINA.

Charter No.	Title.	Capital.
9335 9458 9471 9531 9548 9571	Commercial National Bank of Statesville. First National Bank of Murphy. Merchants National Bank of Releigh. First National Bank of Mooresville. First National Bank of Cherryville. First National Bank of Hendersonville.	\$100,000 25,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 150,000
	Total (6 banks)	450,000
	SOUTH CAROLINA.	-
9296 9342 9407 9533	Home National Bank of Lexington. First National Bank of Cheraw. Peoples National Bank of Rock Hill First National Bank of Sharon.	\$25,000 25,000 100,000 25,000
	Total (4 banks)	175,000
-	GEORGIA.	-
9302 9329 9346	First National Bank of Thomson Farmers National Bank of Monticello. First National Bank of Monticello.	\$90,000 30,000 50,000
	Total (3 banks).	170,000
	ALABAMA.	
9506 9550	First National Bank of Pell City. Farmers National Bank of Opelika	\$25,000 50,000
	Total (2 banks)	75,000
	TEXAS.	
9341 9353 9357 9369 9485	Trinity National Bank of Dallas. Houston National Exchange Bank, Houston. Commercial National Bank of Beaumont. Farmers National Bank of Forney First National Bank of Post City.  Total (5 banks).	\$600,000 200,000 150,000 50,000 50,000
	ARKANSAS.	
9324 9332 9354 9494 9501	First National Bank of Earle. First National Bank of Walmut Ridge. First National Bank of Lewisville. First National Bank of Benton. First National Bank of Fordyce.  Total (5 banks).	
_	KENTUCKY.	
9320 9356 9365 9456 9561	First National Bank of Jackson. Allen County National Bank of Scottsville. American National Bank of Bowling Green. United States National Bank of Owensboro. Bank of Maysville, National Banking Association.	\$25,000 25,000 125,000 250,000 100,000
	Total (5 banks)	525,000

### TENNESSEE.

narter No.	Title.	Capital
9319	First National Bank of Mount Pleasant.	\$50,00
9331	Citizens National Bank of Waverly	50.00
9334	Citizens National Bank of Waverly First National Bank of Paris First National Bank of Spring City Hermitage National Bank of Nashville First National Bank of Elizabethton First National Bank of Ducktown	50.00
9470	First National Bank of Spring City.	25, 00 300, 00
9532 9558	Hermitage National Dank of Nashville.	25,00
9565	First National Bank of Ducktown	25,00
	Total (7 banks).	525,00
	Total (Founds)	
tal Sou	thern States (50 banks)	<b>\$</b> 3,935,00
9274	First National Bank of Mendon Central National Bank of Columbus. Rempel National Bank of Logan	\$25,00 200,00 50,00
9282	Central National Bank of Columbus.	200, 0
9284	Rempel National Bank of Logan	50,0
9336	First National Bank of Versailles	30,0
9394	First National Bank of Higginsport	25, 0 100, 0
9446 9450	Farmers Ivational Dank of Okoona	100,0
9487	First National Bank of West Union	$25,0 \\ 25,0$
9518	Farmers National Bank of Seven Mile	25.0
9536	First National Bank of Kingston.	25,0 100,0
9547	Lancaster National Bank, Lancaster	100,0
9553	First National Bank of Brookville.	25, 0 25, 0
9563	Rempel National Bank of Logan. First National Bank of Versailles First National Bank of Higginsport Farmers National Bank of Springfield. First National Bank of Skenna. First National Bank of West Union. Farmers National Bank of Seven Mile. First National Bank of Kingston. Lancaster National Bank Lancaster First National Bank of Bookville. First National Bank of Brookville. First National Bank of Arnettsville.	25,0
	Total (13 banks).	680,0
	INDIANA.	
9266	Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Boonville.	\$50,0
9279	Farmers National Bank of Wilkinson.	25,0
9286	First National Bank of Butter	25, 0 25, 0 25, 0 25, 0
$\frac{9299}{9352}$	FIRST NAMORIAI BARK OF FORVILLE.	25,0
9381	Marchants National Rank of Michigan City	100 0
9401	First National Bank of Cannelton	25.0
9463	Farmers National Bank of Princeton	100.0
9488	First National Bank of Areadia.	100, 0 25, 0 100, 0 25, 0
9492	Whiteland National Bank, Whiteland	25,0
9510	First National Bank of Ambia	25,0
9537	Continental National Bank of Indianapolis.	400,0
$9540 \\ 9562$	Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Boonville. Farmers National Bank of Wilkinson. First National Bank of Butler. First National Bank of Fortville. Fatoka National Bank, Patoka. Merchants National Bank of Michigan City. First National Bank of Cannelton. Farmers National Bank of Princeton. First National Bank of Areadia. Whiteland National Bank of Ambia. Continental National Bank of Indianapolis. First National Bank of Clay City. First National Bank of Oakland City.	25,0 50,0
	Total (14 banks).	925,0
	ILLINOIS.	
9277	First National Bank of Wyanet Farmers National Bank of Kansas. Tremont National Bank, Tremont. First National Bank of West Salem First National Bank of Weston. First National Bank of St. Elmo. First National Bank of Brighton. Hopedale National Bank, Hopedale. First National Bank of Gardner. Peoples National Bank of McLeansboro. Hopeston National Bank, Hoopeston City National Bank of Shawneetown	\$25.0
9293	Farmers National Bank of Kansas.	\$25,0 50,0
9325 9338	Tremont National Bank, Tremont	25,0
9338	First National Bank of West Salem	25,0
9368	First National Bank of Wheaton.	25, 0 25, 0 25, 0
9388	First National Bank of St. Elmo.	25,0
9397 9398	First National Dalik Of Drightoff	20, C
9406	First National Bank of Gardner	25 (
	Peoples National Bank of McLeansboro.	35.0
9408	Hoopeston National Bank, Hoopeston.	25, 0 25, 0 35, 0 200, 0
9408 9425	City National Bank of Shawngotown	25,0
9408 9425 9435	Orly Tradional Dank of Shawheelown	
9408 9425 9435 9438	First National Bank of Stewardson	25,0
9408 9425 9435 9438 9439	First National Bank of Stewardson First National Bank of Ridgway	25,0 25,0
9408 9425 9435 9438 9439 9500	First National Bank of Stewardson First National Bank of Ridgway Batavia National Bank, Batavia First National Bank of Odin	25,0 25,0 50,0
9408 9425 9435 9438 9439 9500 9525	First National Bank of Stewardson First National Bank of Ridgway. Batavia National Bank, Bank is Ratavia First National Bank of Odin. First National Bank of Noble	25,0 25,0 50,0 25,0
9408 9425 9435 9438 9439 9500 9525 9527 9530	First National Bank of Stewardson First National Bank of Ridgway. Batavia National Bank, Batavia. First National Bank of Odin. First National Bank of Noble. First National Bank of Bune Mound.	25,0 25,0 25,0 50,0 25,0 25,0 25,0
9408 9425 9435 9438 9439 9500 9525	Hoopeston National Bank of Shawneetown City National Bank of Shawneetown First National Bank of Ridgway Batavia National Bank Bank, Batavia First National Bank of Odin First National Bank of Noble First National Bank of Blue Mound. Citizens National Bank of Sycamore.	25,0 25,0 50,0 25,0 25,0 25,0 75,0

### MICHIGAN.

harter No.	Title.	Capital.
9359	First National Bank of Hubbell	\$25,00
9421	National Bank of Commerce Adrian	100,0
9497	First National Bank of Burr Oak	35.0
9509	Baraga County National Bank of L'Anse.	25,00
9517	Gogebic National Bank of Ironwood	25,00 $100,00$
9556	First National Bank of Hubbell National Bank of Commerce, Adrian First National Bank of Burr Oak Baraga County National Bank of L'Anse. Gogebic National Bank of Inonwood. Negaunee National Bank, Negaunee.	100,00
	Total (6 banks)	385,00
	WISCONSIN.	
0004	Citizen Metined Dealer of Staughton	<b>9</b> 50 00
9304 9347	Citizens National Bank of Stoughton	\$50,00 200,00
9387	City National Bank of Oshkosh	25,0
9419	First National Bank of Port Washington	50.0
9522	First National Bank of Crandon. First National Bank of Port Washington. First National Bank of Fennimore	50,0 25,0
	Total (5 banks).	350,0
	MINNESOTA.	
	MINNESOTA.	
$9267 \\ 9321$	First National Bank of Mountain Lake First National Bank of Beaver Creek.	\$25,0
9327	Northern National Bank of Duluth	25,0 250,0
9374	American Exchange National Bank of Duluth	500.0
9409	Scandinavian American National Bank of Minneapolis.	250.0
9442	Metropolitan National Bank of Minneapolis.	200,0
9457 9464	Northern National Bank of Duluth.  American Exchange National Bank of Duluth.  Scandinavian American National Bank of Minneapolis.  Metropolitan National Bank of Minneapolis.  Farmers National Bank of Hendricks.  First National Bank of Sandstone.	250,0 500,0 250,0 200,0 25,0 25,0
	, Total (8 banks)	
	IOWA.	
9298	Milford National Bank, Milford	\$25,00
9303	Milford National Bank, Milford	\$25,0 55,0
9303 9306	Milford National Bank, Milford. National Bank of Bloomfield. City National Bank of Council Bluffs	120,0
9303 9306 9447	Milford National Bank, Milford. National Bank of Bloomfield. City National Bank of Council Bluffs	120,0
9303 9306 9447 9549	Milford National Bank, Milford. National Bank of Bloomfield. City National Bank of Council Bluffs	120,0
9303 9306 9447	Milford National Bank, Milford	120,0
9303 9306 9447 9549	Milford National Bank, Milford. National Bank of Bloomfield. City National Bank of Council Bluffs	\$25,0 55,0 120,0 25,0 50,0 300,0
9303 9306 9447 9549	Milford National Bank, Milford. National Bank of Bloomfield. City National Bank of Council Bluffs. First National Bank of Conrad. First National Bank of Clearfield. First National Bank of Dyersville.	120,0 25,0 25,0 50,0
9303 9306 9447 9549 9555	Milford National Bank, Milford National Bank of Bloomfield City National Bank of Council Bluffs First National Bank of Cornad First National Bank of Clearfield First National Bank of Dyersville  Total (6 banks).  MISSOURI	120,0 25,0 25,0 50,0 300,0
9303 9306 9447 9549 9555 9297 9311	Milford National Bank, Milford National Bank of Bloomfield City National Bank of Council Bluffs First National Bank of Cornad First National Bank of Clearfield First National Bank of Dyersville  Total (6 banks).  MISSOURI	120,0 25,0 25,0 50,0 300,0
9303 9306 9447 9549 9555 9297 9311 9315	Milford National Bank, Milford National Bank of Bloomfield City National Bank of Council Bluffs First National Bank of Cornad First National Bank of Clearfield First National Bank of Dyersville  Total (6 banks).  MISSOURI	120,0 25,0 25,0 50,0 300,0
9303 9306 9447 9549 9555 9297 9311 9315 9382	Milford National Bank, Milford National Bank of Bloomfield City National Bank of Council Bluffs First National Bank of Cornad First National Bank of Clearfield First National Bank of Dyersville  Total (6 banks).  MISSOURI	120,0 25,0 25,0 50,0 300,0
9303 9306 9447 9549 9555 9297 9311 9315 9382 9383	Milford National Bank, Milford National Bank of Bloomfield City National Bank of Council Bluffs First National Bank of Cornad First National Bank of Clearfield First National Bank of Dyersville  Total (6 banks).  MISSOURI	120,0 25,0 25,0 50,0 300,0
9303 9306 9447 9549 9555 9297 9311 9315 9382 9383 9404	Milford National Bank, Milford National Bank of Bloomfield City National Bank of Council Bluffs First National Bank of Cornad First National Bank of Clearfield First National Bank of Dyersville  Total (6 banks).  MISSOURI	120,0 25,0 25,0 50,0 300,0
9303 9306 9447 9549 9555 9297 9311 9315 9382 9383 9404	Milford National Bank, Milford. National Bank of Bloomfield. City National Bank of Council Bluffs. First National Bank of Conrad. First National Bank of Clearfield. First National Bank of Dyersville.  Total (6 banks).  MISSOURI.  Mercantile National Bank of St. Louis. Southwest National Bank of Kansas City. Merchants National Bank of Nevada. Leeds National Bank, Leeds. Gate City National Bank, of Kansas City. Broadway National Bank of Kansas City. Broadway National Bank of St. Louis.	\$1,500,0 \$1,500,0 \$1,500,0 \$1,000,0 200,0 200,0 200,0 200,0 200,0
9303 9306 9447 9549 9555 9297 9311 9315 9382 9383 9404 9460 9490	Milford National Bank, Milford National Bank of Bloomfield City National Bank of Council Bluffs First National Bank of Cornad First National Bank of Clearfield First National Bank of Dyersville  Total (6 banks)  MISSOURI  Mercantile National Bank of St. Louis Southwest National Bank of Kansas City Merchants National Bank of Springfield Thornton National Bank of Nevada Leeds National Bank of Kansas City Gate City National Bank of Kansas City Broadway National Bank of St. Louis First National Bank of St. Louis First National Bank of St. Louis First National Bank of St. Louis First National Bank of St. Louis	\$1,500,0 300,0 \$1,500,0 1,000,0 200,0 200,0 200,0 35,0
9303 9306 9447 9549 9555 9297 9311 9315 9382 9383 9404	Milford National Bank, Milford. National Bank of Bloomfield. City National Bank of Council Bluffs. First National Bank of Conrad. First National Bank of Clearfield. First National Bank of Dyersville.  Total (6 banks).  MISSOURI.  Mercantile National Bank of St. Louis. Southwest National Bank of Kansas City. Merchants National Bank of Nevada. Leeds National Bank, Leeds. Gate City National Bank, of Kansas City. Broadway National Bank of Kansas City. Broadway National Bank of St. Louis.	120,0 25,0 25,0 50,0 300,0

### NORTH DAKOTA.

	Title.	Capital.
9287	First National Bank of Nome.	\$25,00
9386	First National Bank of Nome First National Bank of Ambrose Anamose National Bank, Anamose First National Bank of Anamose First National Bank of Stanley First National Bank of Beach First National Bank of Mott Farmers National Bank of Ellendale First National Bank of Drake First National Bank of Drake First National Bank of Helfeld	25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00 25,00
9390	A narrosse National Rank A namouse	25,00
9412	First National Bank of Anamoose	25,00
9472	First National Bank of Stanley	25,00
9484	First National Bank of Beach	25,00
9489	First National Bank of Mott.	25,000 25,000 25,000
9521	Farmers National Bank of Ellendale	25,00
$9521 \\ 9524$	First National Bank of Drake	25,00
9539	First National Bank of Belfield	25,00
	Total (10 banks)	250,00
	SOUTH DAKOTA.	
0000	The National Design of Land	407.00
9269	First National Bank of Lemmon	\$25,00 25,00 50,00 30,00
9283 9301	First National Bank of McIntosh. Whitbeck National Bank of Chamberlain.	50,00
9376	First National Bank of Selby	30,00
9376 9377	Gregory National Bank, Gregory	50.00
9393	First National Bank of Gary.	25,00
9445	First National Bank of Selby Gregory National Bank, Gregory First National Bank of Gary Dakota National Bank of Yankton	50,00 25,00 50,00
	Total (7 banks).	255,00
	NEBRASKA.	
9395	Grand Island National Bank, Grand Island Minden Exchange National Bank, Minden Citizens National Bank of McCook First National Bank of Bristow City National Bank of Omaha First National Bank of Plainview	\$100,00
9400	Minden Exchange National Bank, Minden	50,00
9436	Citizens National Bank of McCook.	50,00 50,00 25,00
9448	First National Bank of Bristow.	25,00
9466 9504	City National Bank of Umana	200,00 40,00
2004	Total (6 banks)	465,00
	KANSAS.	
9309	Peoples National Bank of Kansas City	\$200,00
9373	First National Bank of Prairie View	25,00
9384	First National Bank of Natoma.	25,00
9465	First National Bank of Thayer.	25,00 25,00 25,00 40,00
9559	Peoples National Bank of Kansas City First National Bank of Prairie View First National Bank of Natoma First National Bank of Thayer. Peoples National Bank of Belleville.	40,00
	Total (5 banks).	315,00
	MONTANA.	
		\$50,00
9270	Musselshell Valley National Bank, Harlowton	430,00
9270 9337	Musselshell Valley National Bank, Harlowton	25.10
9337 9355	Musseishell Valley National Bank, Harlowton.  First National Bank of Three Forks.  Merchants National Bank of Billings.	25,00 250,00
9337 9355 9396	Musseishell Valley National Bank, Harlowton.  First National Bank of Three Forks.  Merchants National Bank of Billings.  First National Bank of Columbus.	
9337 9355 9396 9440	Musseishell Valley National Bank, Harlowton First National Bank of Three Forks Merchants National Bank of Billings First National Bank of Columbus Citizens National Bank of Havre	50.00
9337 9355 9396 9440 9449	Musseishell Valley National Bank, Harlowton First National Bank of Three Forks Merchants National Bank of Billings First National Bank of Columbus Citizens National Bank of Hayre First National Bank of Polson	50, 00 25, 00
9337 9355 9396 9440 9449 9486	Musseishell Valley National Bank, Harlowton First National Bank of Three Forks Merchants National Bank of Billings First National Bank of Columbus Citizens National Bank of Havre First National Bank of Polson First National Bank of Hamilton	50, 00 25, 00 50, 00
9337 9355 9396 9440 9449	Musseishell Valley National Bank, Harlowton First National Bank of Three Forks Merchants National Bank of Billings First National Bank of Columbus Citizens National Bank of Havre First National Bank of Polson First National Bank of Hamilton First National Bank of Valier	50, 00 25, 00 50, 00
9337 9355 9396 9440 9449 9486	Musselshell Valley National Bank, Harlowton First National Bank of Three Forks Merchants National Bank of Billings First National Bank of Columbus Citizens National Bank of Havre First National Bank of Polson First National Bank of Polson First National Bank of Hamilton First National Bank of Valler Total (8 banks)	25, 00 250, 00 250, 00 25, 00 50, 00 25, 00 500, 00
9337 9355 9396 9440 9449 9486	I I	25, 00 50, 00 25, 00 50, 00 25, 00
9337 9355 9396 9440 9449 9486 9520	Total (8 banks)	25, 00 50, 00 25, 00 50, 00 25, 00
9337 9355 9396 9440 9449 9486	Total (8 banks)	25, 00 50, 00 25, 00 50, 00 25, 00

### COLORADO.

Charter No.	Title.	Capital.
9278 9451 9454	First National Bank of Holyoke. Platteville National Bank, Platteville. Farmers National Bank of Sterling.	\$50,000 25,000 50,000
	Total (3 banks)	125,000
	NEW MEXICO.	<u> </u>
9292 9441 9468	First National Bank of Cimarron First National Bank of Hope State National Bank of Artesia	\$25,000 25,000 50,000
	Total (3 banks)	100,000
	OKLAHOMA.	
9275 9514 9564 9567	First National Bank of Spiro. First National Bank of Seminole. Farmers National Bank of Oklahoma City. Union National Bank of Bartlesville.  Total (4 banks).	\$25,000 25,000 100,000 100,000
otol Wa	estern States (48 banks).	<b>#0. 360. 00</b>
otar we	WASHINGTON.	<b>\$</b> 2,300,00
9265 9273 9280 9351 9372 9389 9411 9417 9443 9478 9499 9535	First National Bank of Pasco Whitman County National Bank of Rosalia First National Bank of Bremerton First National Bank of Molen First National Bank of Monroe Chehalis National Bank, Chehalis First National Bank of Okanogan Benton County National Bank of Prosser Broughton National Bank of Dayton Monroe National Bank, Monroe The National Bank of Palouse United States National Bank of Aberdeen	
	Total (12 banks)	465,00
	OREGON.	
9281 9314 9328 9348 9358 9363 9423 9431 9496	First National Bank of Hermiston United States National Bank of La Grande First National Bank of North Bend Ontario National Bank, Ontario United States National Bank of Newberg First National Bank of Bend Douglas National Bank of Roseberg. United States National Bank of Ashland United States National Bank of Ashland United States National Bank of Ashland	\$25,000 100,000 25,000 60,000 50,000 25,000 50,000 75,000
	Total (9 banks)	460,00
	CALIFORNIA.	
9294 9308 9323 9349 9350 9366 9370 9378 9410 9424 9427 9459 9467	Butte County National Bank of Chico First National Bank of Sanger First National Bank of Coalinga El Centro National Bank of El Centro First National Bank of El Centro Crown City National Bank of Pasadena First National Bank of Exeter First National Bank of Exeter First National Bank of Exeter First National Bank of Eneryville The National Bank of San Mateo First National Bank of Merced First National Bank of Merced First National Bank of Banning First National Bank of Claremont	\$250,000 25,000 50,000 30,000 25,000 100,000 25,000 50,000 100,000 25,000

No. 9.—National Banks Chartered during the Year ended October 31, 1909—Continued.

### CALIFORNIA-Continued.

Title.	Capital.
McCloud National Rank McCloud	\$25,000
First National Rank of Ownerd	250,00
Marina National Bank of San Diago	100,00
First National Bank of Woodland	50,00
Control National Rank of Oakland	1,000,00
Pagnia National Bank of National City	25,00
First National Bank of Wilmington	25,00
Formers and Marshante Notional Bank of Fullerton	25,00
First National Roub of Caronean	25,00
Colletora National Rank Colletora	25,00
Commercial National Bank of Unland	25,00
Commercial National Bank of Opiand.	20,00
Total (24 banks)	2, 405, 00
IDAHO.	
Lincoln County National Bank of Shoshone.	\$30,00
American National Bank of Caldwell	25,00
First National Bank of Gooding	25,00
Citizens National Bank of Salmon	
First National Bank of Challis	35,00
First National Bank of Challis	35, 00 25, 00
Citizens National Bank of Salmon. First National Bank of Challis. First National Bank of Wendell First National Bank of Kellogg.	35, 00 25, 00
First National Bank of Challis	35,00 25,00 25,00
First National Bank of Challis. First National Bank of Wendell First National Bank of Kellogg.	35,00 25,00 25,00
First National Bank of Challis. First National Bank of Wendell First National Bank of Kellogg. Total (7 banks).	60, 00 35, 00 25, 00 25, 00 225, 00
First National Bank of Challis. First National Bank of Wendell First National Bank of Kellogg.  Total (7 banks).  UTAH.	35, 00 25, 00 25, 00 225, 00
First National Bank of Challis. First National Bank of Wendell First National Bank of Kellogg.  Total (7 banks).  UTAH.  Continental National Bank of Salt Lake City	35, 00 25, 00 25, 00 225, 00
	McCloud National Bank, McCloud First National Bank of Oxnard Marine National Bank of San Diego. First National Bank of Woodland. Central National Bank of Oxdland. Peoples National Bank of National City First National Bank of Wilmington. Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Fullerton. First National Bank of Cororan. Calistoga National Bank, Calistoga Commercial National Bank of Upland.  Total (24 banks).  IDAHO.  Lincoln County National Bank of Shoshone. American National Bank of Caldwell

## No. 10.—Number of State Banks Converted into National Banking Associations in Each State and Territory from 1863 to October 31, 1909.

State or Territory.	Num- ber of banks.	Capital.	State or Territory	Num- ber of banks.	Capital.
A labama Arizona Arkansas California Colorado Connecticut Delaware District of Columbia Florida Georgia Idaho Illinois Indiana Iowa Kansas Kentucky Louislana Maryland Massachusetts Michigan Minnesota Mississippi Missouri	14 65 2 5 18 6 20 18 35 59 30 8 34 182 13 13 52	\$1,000,000 100,000 1,165,000 10,927,800 1,065,000 18,932,770 585,010 230,000 1,225,000 200,000 2,355,000 928,000 1,685,000 928,000 1,685,000 928,000 1,685,000 9,824,372 6,641,200 1,335,000 9,824,372 240,000 10,684,300 10,684,300 10,684,300	Nebraska New Hampshire New Jersey New Mexico New York North Carolina North Dakota Ohio Oklahoma Oregon Pennsylvania Rhode Island South Carolina South Dakota Tennessee Texas Vermont Virginia Washington West Virginia Wisconsin Wyoming Total	5 23 24 1 22 22 19 21 22 2	\$2,745,000 2,595,000 7,670,450 200,000 92,406,291 1,366,000 1,010,000 1,740,000 1,101,000 30,444,095 16,717,550 950,000 675,000 200,000 200,000 1,981,300 815,000 1,785,000 1,785,000 1,785,000 320,755,928

No. 11.—Number of National Banks in Each State Extended under Act of July 12, 1882, to October 31, 1909.

State or Territory.	Num- ber of banks.	State or Territory.	Num- ber of banks.	State or Territory.	Num- ber of banks.
Maine	73	Georgia	20	North Dakota	1
New Hampshire		Florida	7	South Dakota	19
Vermont	47	Alabama	16	Nebraska	$\tilde{7}$
Massachusetts	253	Mississippi	8	Kansas	8
Rhode Island		Louisiana	13	Montana	ĭ
Connecticut	86	Texas.	96	Wyoming	-
		Arkansas		Colorado	2
New England		Kentucky	64	New Mexico	
States	571	Tennessee	34	2.0	
200000				Western States	24
New York	304	Southern States	341	.,	
New Jersey	90			Washington	1
Pennsylvania	318	Ohio	192	Oregon	ī
Delaware		Indiana	85	California	2
Maryland	53	Illinois	166	Idaho	_
Maryland District of Columbia	9	Michigan	71	Utah	
		Wisconsin	52	Nevada	
Eastern States	792	Minnesota	44	Arizona	
		Iowa	120		
Virginia	27	Missouri	44	Pacific States	7
West Virginia	22				
North Carolina	14	Middle Western		United States	2.79
South Carolina	12	States	774		-,

No. 12.—Number of National Banks in Each State Reextended under the Act of July 12, 1882, as Amended April 12, 1902, to October 31, 1909.

Num- ber of banks.	State or Territory.	Number of banks.	State or Territory.	Num- ber of banks.
46 30 25 142 24 61	South Carolina	3 4 1	Missouri	188
328	Kentucky	8	Kansas	2
173	Southern States	46	Western States	- 8
140 11 28	Indiana Illinois	27 39		
1	Michigan	11 17		
	ber of banks.  46 30 25 142 24 61 328 173 44 140 11	State or Territory.	ber of banks.         State or Territory.         ber of banks.           46         Virginia	ber of banks.         State or Territory.         ber of banks.         State or Territory.           46         Virginia

No. 13.—National Banks the Corporate Existence of which will Expire during the Year ending October 31, 1910, with Date of Expiration and Capital, the Charters of which may be Extended under the Act of July 12, 1882.

Charter No.	Title.	State.	Date of expira- tion.	Capital.
4153 4161 4165 4182 4201 4166 4168 4172 4173 4173 4173 4172 4192 4192 4193 4184 4212 4183 4214 4214 4214 4214 4214 4214 4214 421	Galveston National Bank, Galveston. Dawson National Bank of Lexington First National Bank of Freehold First National Bank of Freehold First National Bank of Pelta. First National Bank of Stewartsville Amsterdam City National Bank, Amsterdam Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Abilene. First National Bank of Southern Oregon of Grants Pass First National Bank of Southern Oregon of Grants Pass First National Bank of Felatonia. Seattle National Bank of Greeneville First National Bank of Greeneville First National Bank of Greeneville First National Bank of Solida Albion National Bank of Boston. Northern National Bank of Boston. Northern National Bank of Philadelphia. First National Bank of Marion. Big Sandy National Bank of Catlettsburg National Bank of Commerce in St. Louis First National Bank of Victoria Citizens National Bank of Johnstown Hazleton National Bank of Seranton Clay City National Bank of Seranton Clay City National Bank of Sersanton Clay City National Bank of Sersanton Clay City National Bank, Stoneham Stockmens National Bank, Stoneham Stockmens National Bank of Fort Benton Merchants National Bank of Fort Benton Merchants National Bank of Sioux City First National Bank of Soner Sone	Nebr	Dec. 7 Dec. 10 Dec. 13do Dec. 14	\$125,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 200,000 200,000 200,000 150,000 150,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000
4194 4209 4214	Stockmens National Bank of Fort Benton. Merchants National Bank of Sioux City. First National Bank of Amarillo.	Mont Iowa	Dec. 24 Dec. 26 do	200,000 100,000 200,000
4199 4215 4216 4208 4239 4218 42125 4223 4224 4274 4223 4241 4234 4243 4243 4244 4234 423	Commercial National Bank of Bradford. First National Bank, Homer. Gibbs National Bank, Homer. Gibbs National Bank of Huntsville. Suffolk County National Bank of Riverhead First National Bank of Van Alstyne National Howard Bank of Baltimore. First National Bank of Wymore. Pierce City National Bank of Wymore. Citizens National Bank of Waynesburg First National Bank of Beeville Citizens National Bank of Waynesburg First National Bank of St. Marys. Pennsylvania National Bank of Pittsburg Lincoln National Bank of Washington First National Bank of Washington First National Bank of Manchester. Boonton National Bank of Manchester Boonton National Bank of Roulton First National Bank of Houlton First National Bank of Houlton First National Bank of Belville. First National Bank of Belville First National Bank of Belville First National Bank of Belville First National Bank of Lebanon First National Bank of Lebanon First National Bank of Clebanon First National Bank of Clebanon First National Bank of Commerce of Pierre Central National Bank of Cleveland Island Pond National Bank, Anniston First National Bank of Cleveland Island Pond National Bank, Anniston First National Bank of Cleveland Eirst National Bank of Cleveland First National Bank of Cleveland	Iowa. N. J. N. Y. Pa. Me. Tex. III. Mo. Tex. Ky. Wis. Ohio. Tenn. S. Dak. Ohio. Vt. Ala	Jan. 8 Jan. 9 Jan. 13 do Jan. 15 Jan. 16 do Jan. 17 do Jan. 17 Jan. 22 dó Jan. 27 Feb. 1 Feb. 3 do Feb. 6 Feb. 8 do Feb. 18 Feb. 18 Feb. 22	100, 000 75, 000 80, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 200, 000 200, 000 50, 000
4259 4260 4248 4255 4263 4286 4299 4265 4287 4294 4296	First National Bank of Cameron Citizens National Bank of Covington City National Bank of Wichita Falls National Bank of Claysville First National Bank of Seymour Merchants National Bank of Massillon Carlinville National Bank, Carlinville First National Bank of Bowie Consolidated National Bank of Tucson First National Bank of Georgetown City National Bank of Watertown	MoKyPaPaOhioIllAriz.	do Feb. 26 Mar. 4 Mar. 5 Mar. 6 Mar. 8	200, 000 150, 000 50, 000 75, 000 150, 000 50, 000 50, 000

No. 13.—National Banks the Corporate Existence of which will Expire during the Year ending October 31, 1910, etc.—Continued.

2235   Exchange National Bank of Canal Dover	Charter No.	Title.	State.	Date of expiration.	Capital.
Valley National Bank of Chembersburg.   Pa			_	1910.	
Tight Assignment and Allement   Mail   Mai		Valley National Bank of Chambersburg	Pa	Mar. 17	\$100,000
Tecumseh National Bank of Pen' Argyl   Pa	4364	Citizens National Bank of Laurel	Md	do Mar. 10	50,000 50,000
First National Bank of Pen Argyl	4276	Tecumseh National Bank, Tecumseh.	Nebr	Mar. 22	50,000
Central National Bank of Vinted City	4352	First National Bank of Pen Argyl.	Pa	do	100,000
State   Dow National Bank of Entitle City		Central National Bank of Junction City	Kans	Mar. 24	
German National Bank of Ripon	4292	Silver Row National Bank of Rutte City	Mont.	Mar. 25	200,000
Providen National Bank of Waco   Tex   Mar. 31   300,000   30374   Butter County National Bank of Butter   Pa   Apr. 1   300,000   300,000   3255   National Bank of Corvaline   Pa   Apr. 5   300,000   300,000   301   Pirst National Bank of Corvaline   Pa   Apr. 6   300,000   301   Pirst National Bank of Corvaline   Pa   Apr. 7   30,000   302   303   Porest City National Bank of Received   Pa   Apr. 7   30,000   303   Porest City National Bank of Received   Pa   Apr. 10   20,000   303   Austin National Bank, North Wales   Pa   Apr. 10   20,000   303   Austin National Bank, North Wales   Pa   Apr. 10   20,000   303   Austin National Bank, Austin   Pa   Apr. 10   300,000   304   300		German National Bank of Ripon.	Wis	do	100,000
Butler County National Bank of Butler   Pa   Apr   300,000	4309	Provident National Bank of Waco	Tex	Mar. 31	300,000
First National Bank of Corvalis.     Oreg.   Apr. 7   50,000	4374	Butler County National Bank of Butler	Pa	Apr. 1	300,000
	4301	First National Bank of Corvallis	Oreg	Apr. 7	50,000
Age	4325	Forest City National Bank of Rockford	III	Apr. 8	100,000
A398   Austin National Bank of the Republic at Sait Lake City		American National Bank of Austin	Tex	Apr. 10	200,000
National Bank of the Republic at Sait Lake City	4330	North Wales National Bank, North Wales	Pa	Apr. 14	50,000 300,000
1934   Utah National Bank of Salt Lake City	4310	National Bank of the Republic at Salt Lake City	Utah	do	300,000
2293   Exchange National Bank of Canal Dover	4341	Utah National Bank of Salt Lake City	do	Apr. 19	200,000
First National Bank of Lew Braumines	4293	Exchange National Bank of Canal Dover	Ohio	Apr. 21	50,000
1972   Priest National Bank of Canal Dover   Ohio   Apr. 23   50,000		First National Bank of Lexington	Va		50,000
4297   Capital National Bank of Olympia   Wash   Apr. 24   100, 000   4320   First National Bank of Rawlins   Wyo   Apr. 29   75, 000   4320   First National Bank of Rawlins   Wyo   Apr. 29   75, 000   4300   First National Bank of Pitsburg   Pa   do   do   4300   Aflington National Bank of Lawrence   Mass   May 2   100, 000   4313   Peoples National Bank of Monmouth   III   do   75, 000   4327   Second National Bank of Monmouth   III   do   75, 000   4327   Second National Bank of Chestertown   Md   do   50, 000   4327   Second National Bank of Spacksonville   Ala   May 6   50, 000   4328   Second National Bank of Spacksonville   Ala   May 6   50, 000   4328   Ala   Ala   May 6   50, 000   4329   Ala   Ala   May 6   50, 000   4329   Ala   Ala   May 6   50, 000   4320   Ala   Ala   May 6   50, 000   4322   Ala	4331	First National Bank of Canal Dover.	Ohio	Apr. 23	50,000
100,000   100,	4297	Capital National Bank of Olympia.	Wash	Apr. 24	100,000
Liberty National Bank of Pittsburg	4311	First National Bank of Ladonia.	Tex	Apr. 26	75,000
4300   First National Bank of Big Springs	4339	Liberty National Bank of Pittsburg	Pa	do	
Allington National Bank of Lawrence	4306	First National Bank of Big Springs	Tex	May 1	50,000
4313   Frist National Bank of Molmouth		Arlington National Bank of Lawrence	Mass		100,000
Second National Bank of Chestertown	4313	Peoples National Bank of Monmouth	Wie	Mary E	75,000 50,000
4319	4327	Second National Bank of Chestertown	Md	do	50.000
4350   National Bank of Chester   Vt.   May 8   25,000	4319	Tredegar National Bank of Jacksonville	Ala	May 6	50,000
South   Sout	4380	National Bank of Chester	Vt	May 8	25,000
4336   Citizens National Bank of Ironton.   Ohio   May 22   100 000   4338   Lavaca County National Bank of Tekamah.   Nebr.   May 23   100 000   4366   First National Bank of Tekamah.   Nebr.   May 23   100 000   4366   First National Bank of Hico   Tex.   do.   50 000   4366   First National Bank of Hico   Tex.   do.   May 28   400 000   4376   First National Bank of Paris   do.   May 28   400 000   4386   First National Bank of Rusk   do.   May 28   400 000   4386   First National Bank of Rusk   do.   May 28   400 000   4386   First National Bank of Holdrege   Nebr.   June 2   60 000   4386   First National Bank of Muskogee   Okla   June 7   250 000   4385   First National Bank of Tyrone   Pa   June 9   100 000   4385   First National Bank of Tyrone   Pa   June 10   30 000   4386   First National Bank of North Baltimore   Ohio   June 12   60 000   4387   First National Bank of Morth Baltimore   Ohio   June 12   60 000   4388   First National Bank of Midland   Tex.   do.   100 000   4372   Union National Bank of Midland   Tex.   do.   100 000   4373   First National Bank of Grand Forks   N. Dak   June 25   100 000   4388   First National Bank of Grand Forks   N. Dak   June 25   100 000   4389   First National Bank of Grand Forks   N. Dak   June 28   100 000   4380   First National Bank of Grand Forks   N. Dak   June 28   100 000   4371   First National Bank of Grand View   Tex.   do.   100 000   4389   First National Bank of Grand View   Tex.   do.   100 000   4380   First National Bank of Grand View   Tex.   do.   100 000   4371   First National Bank of Grand View   Tex.   do.   100 000   4372   First National Bank of Grand View   Tex.   do.   100 000   4373   First National Bank of Grand View   Tex.   do.   100 000   4374   First National Bank of Grand View   Tex.   do.   100 000   4375   First National Bank of Grand View   Tex.   do.   100 000   4386   First National Bank of Grand View   Tex.   do.	City National Bank of Kankakee	Til	May 20	100,000	
4338         Lavaca County National Bank of Tekamah         Nebr         May         31         100,000           4304         First National Bank of Tekamah         Nebr         May         31         100,000           4336         First National Bank of Hico         Tex         do         May         28         100,000           4346         First National Bank of Rusk         do         May         28         400,000           4345         City National Bank of Holdrege         Nebr         June         20         00           4345         First National Bank of Tyrone         Pa         June         7         250,000           4355         First National Bank of Tyrone         Pa         June         100,000           4355         First National Bank of North Baltimore         Okla         June         100,000           4347         First National Bank of Midland         Tex         do         100,000           4348         Guthrie National Bank of Grand Forks         N. Dak         June         11,000,000           4375         National Bank of King City         Wash         June         21         1,000,000           4372         Union National Bank of King City         Mo         June         21	<b>43</b> 36	Citizens National Bank of Ironton	Ohio	May 22	100,000
188   181	4338	Lavaca County National Bank of Hallettsville	Tex	do	60,000
4386   Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Cleburne	4324 4366	First National Bank of Texaman	Tex	may 23	50,000
4411   City National Bank of Paris	<b>4</b> 386	Farmers and Merchants National Bank of Cleburne	do	May 26	100,000
4346   First National Bank of Holdrege.   Nebr.   June 2   60, 000	4411	City National Bank of Paris.	do	May 28	400,000
A385   First National Bank of Muskogee   Okla   June 7   250,000	4346 4345	City National Bank of Holdrege	Nebr		60,000
4355   First National Bank of Tyrone	4385	First National Bank of Muskogee.	Okla		250,000
4340	4355	First National Bank of Tyrone	Pa	June 9	100,000
Guthrie National Bank, Guthrie   Okla   June 16   150,000		First National Bank of Greenville	Objo	June 10	30,000
4368         First National Bank of Midland.         Tex.         .do.         .100, 00           4375         National Bank of Commerce of Seattle.         Wash.         June 21         1,00, 00           4372         Union National Bank of Grand Forks.         N. Dak.         June 25         100, 00           4373         First National Bank of King City.         Mo.         June 28         100, 00           4379         Waxahachie National Bank of Dickinson.         N. Dak.         July 3         50, 00           4384         First National Bank of Grand View.         Tex.         .do.         40, 00           4384         First National Bank of Grand View.         Tex.         .do.         40, 00           4385         First National Bank of Grand View.         Tex.         .do.         40, 00           4376         First National Bank of Grand View.         N. J.         July 8         50, 00           4377         First National Bank of Charter Oak         Iowa.         July 9         40, 00           4377         First National Bank of Charter Oak         Iowa.         July 9         40, 00           4392         Sedalia National Bank of Carthage.         .do.         July 10         100, 00           4410         First National Bank of Grahag	4348	Guthrie National Bank, Guthrie	Okla	June 16	150,000
4375         National Bank of Commerce of Seattle         Wash         June 21         1,000,000           4372         Union National Bank of Grand Forks         N. Dak         June 25         100,000           4373         First National Bank of King City         Mo         June 28         100,000           4379         Waxahachie National Bank of Dickinson         Tex         June 3         50,000           4384         First National Bank of Grand View         Tex         do         40,000           4389         First National Bank of Englewood         N. J.         July         8         50,000           4377         First National Bank of Gastonia         N. C.         do         100,000           4377         First National Bank of Charter Oak         Iowa         July         9         40,000           4376         First National Bank of Carthage         do         July 19         40,000           4392         Sedalia National Bank of Garthage         do         July 12         100,000           4410         First National Bank of Garthage         do         July 12         100,000           4428         First National Bank of Marby         Pa         July 15         50,000           4333         First National Bank of Kansa	4368	First National Bank of Midland	Tex	do	100,000
373   First National Bank of King City		National Bank of Commerce of Seattle	Wasn	June 21	1,000,000
Waxahachie National Bank Waxahachie   Tex	4373	First National Bank of King City.	Mo	June 28	100,000
4334         FIRST NATIONAL BARK Of DIEKINSON         N. Dak         July         3         50,000           4389         First National Bank of Grand View         Tex         .do         .40,000           4305         Citizens National Bank of Englewood         N. J.         July         8         50,000           4377         First National Bank of Gastonia         N. C.         .do         .100,000           4376         First National Bank of Charter Oak         Iowa         July         9         40,000           4392         Sedalia National Bank of Carthage         .do         July         10         100,000           4441         First National Bank of Grathage         .do         July         15         50,000           4410         First National Bank of Darby         .Tex         July         15         50,000           4428         First National Bank of Kansas Citya         .Tex         July         15         50,000           4331         Inter-State National Bank of Kansas Citya         .Kans         July         17         60,000           4338         Hackley National Bank of Monmouth         .Ill         July         28         500,000           4400         National Bank of Graham         Tex	4379	Waxahachie National Bank, Waxahachie	Tex	June 30	100,000
10,000	4384	First National Bank of Dickinson.	N. Dak.	July 3	50,000
4377         First National Bank of Gastonia         N. C.         do.         100,000           4376         First National Bank of Charter Oak         Iowa.         July 9         40,000           4392         Sedalia National Bank, Sedalia.         Mo.         July 10         100,000           4441         Central National Bank of Garthage.         .do.         July 12         100,00           4410         First National Bank of Giddings         Tex.         July 15         50,000           4428         First National Bank of Darby.         Pa.         July 15         50,000           4333         First National Bank of Ardmore.         Okla.         July 17         60,000           4381         Inter-State National Bank of Kansas Citya.         Kans.         July 22         50,000           4398         Hackley National Bank of Muskegon.         Mich.         July 28         100,000           4400         National Bank of Mommouth.         Ill.         July 29         200,000           4418         Beckham National Bank of Graham.         Tex.         Aug. 2         200,000           4418         Beckham National Bank of Orwigsburg.         Pa.         Aug. 5         50,000           4420         Union National Bank of Alantic City         <	4365	Citizens National Bank of Englewood	N. J.	July 8	50,000
4376         First National Bank of Charter Oak         Iowa         July         9         40,000           4392         Sedalia National Bank, Sedalia         Mo         July         100,000           4410         Central National Bank of Carthage         do         July         12         100,000           4410         First National Bank of Oarby         Pa         July         15         50,000           4393         First National Bank of Ardmore         Okla         July         17         60,000           4381         Inter-State National Bank of Kansas Citya         Kans         July         22         500,000           4308         Hackley National Bank of Muskegon         Mich         July         28         100,000           4400         National Bank of Monmouth         Ill         July         29         200,000           4418         Beckham National Bank of Graham         Tex         Aug         200,000           4418         Beckham National Bank of Orwigsburg         Pa         Aug         50,000           4403         First National Bank of Orwigsburg         Pa         Aug         50,000           4403         Oreg         Aug         9         50,000           4404	4377	First National Bank of Gastonia	N. C	do	100,000
100,000   101   101   100,000   101   10		First National Bank of Charter Oak	Iowa	July 9	40 000
4410   First National Bank of Giddings   Tex   July 14   60,000     4428   First National Bank of Darby   Pa   July 15   50,000     4393   First National Bank of Ardmore   Okis   July 17   60,000     4381   Inter-State National Bank of Kansas City a   Kans   July 22   500,000     4398   Hackley National Bank of Muskegon   Mich   July 28   100,000     4400   National Bank of Monmouth   Ill   July 29   200,000     4400   National Bank of Helena   Mont.   Aug. 2   200,000     4418   Beckham National Bank of Graham   Tex   Aug. 4   100,000     4403   First National Bank of Orwigsburg   Pa   Aug. 5   50,000     4403   Astoria National Bank of Orwigsburg   Pa   Aug. 5   50,000     4403   Astoria National Bank of Coling   N. J.   Aug. 14   100,000     4404   Valuational Bank of Alantic City   N. J.   Aug. 14   100,000     4510   Northwestern National Bank of Sioux City   Lowa   Aug. 19   100,000     4416   National Bank of Cold Spring on Hudson, Cold Spring   N. Y.   Aug. 21   125,000     4416   National Bank of Cold Spring on Hudson, Cold Spring   N. Y.   Aug. 25   50,000     4416   National Bank of Cold Spring on Hudson, Cold Spring   N. Y.   Aug. 25   50,000     4416   National Bank of Cold Spring on Hudson, Cold Spring   N. Y.   Aug. 25   100,000     4416   National Bank of Cold Spring on Hudson, Cold Spring   N. Y.   Aug. 25   100,000     4416   National Bank of Cold Spring   N. Y.   Aug. 25   100,000     4416   National Bank of Cold Spring   N. Y.   Aug. 25   100,000     4416   National Bank of Cold Spring   N. Y.   Aug. 25   100,000     4416   National Bank of Cold Spring   N. Y.   Aug. 25   100,000     4416   National Bank of Cold Spring   N. Y.   Aug. 25   100,000     4416   National Bank of Cold Spring   N. Y.   Aug. 25   100,000     4416   National Bank of Cold Spring   N. Y.   Aug. 25   100,000	4392	Central National Bank of Carthage	do	July 10	100,000
4428         First National Bank of Darby         Pa         July 15         50,00           4393         First National Bank of Ardmore         Okla         July 17         60,000           4381         Inter-State National Bank of Kansas Citya         Kans         July 22         500,000           4398         Hackley National Bank of Muskegon         Mich         July 28         100,00           4400         National Bank of Monmouth         Ill         July 29         200,000           4418         Becknam National Bank of Helena         Mont         Aug         2         200,000           4408         First National Bank of Orwigsburg         Pa         Aug         5         50,000           4403         Astoria National Bank, Astoria         Oreg         Aug         9         50,000           4420         Union National Bank of Alantic City         N. J.         Aug         9         50,000           4510         Northwestern National Bank of Sioux City         Iowa         Aug         19         100,000           4412         Citizens National Bank of Charleston         W. Va         Aug         1         100,000           4421         National Bank of Charleston         W. Va         Aug         1         100,000 </td <td>4410</td> <td>First National Bank of Giddings.</td> <td>Tex</td> <td>July 14</td> <td>60,000</td>	4410	First National Bank of Giddings.	Tex	July 14	60,000
4333   First National Bank of Ardmore   0.0 (Als. July 17   60,000		First National Bank of Darby	Pa	July 15	50,000
Hackley National Bank of Muskegon.   Mich. July 28   100, 000	4393	First National Bank of Ardmore	Ukla	July 17	60,000
Addo	4398	Hackley National Bank of Muskegon	Mich.	July 28	100,000
4396       American National Bank of Helena       Mont.       Aug.       2       200,000         4418       Beckham National Bank of Graham       Tex.       Aug.       4       100,000         4408       First National Bank of Orwigsburg.       Pa.       Aug.       5       50,000         4403       Astoria National Bank, Astoria.       Oreg.       Aug.       9       50,000         4420       Union National Bank of Alantic City.       N. J.       Aug.       14       100,000         4510       Northwestern National Bank of Sioux City.       Iowa.       Aug.       19       100,000         4412       Citizens National Bank of Charleston.       W. Va.       Aug.       21       125,000         4437       Greeley National Bank, Greeley.       Colo.       Aug.       22       100,000         4416       National Bank of Cold Spring on Hudson, Cold Spring       N. Y.       Aug.       25       50.000	<b>44</b> 00	National Bank of Monmouth	Ill	July 29	200,000
100,000   100	4396	American National Bank of Helena	Mont	Aug. 2	200,000
Astoria National Bank, Astoria   Oreg. Aug. 9   50,000	4418	First National Bank of Orwigsburg	Pa.		50 000
4420         Union National Bank of Allantic City         N. J.         Aug. 14         100.00           4510         Northwestern National Bank of Sioux City         Lowa.         Aug. 19         100,00           4412         Citizens National Bank of Charleston         W. Va.         Aug. 21         125,00           4437         Greeley National Bank, Greeley.         Colo.         Aug. 22         100,00           4416         National Bank of Cold Spring on Hudson, Cold Spring         N. Y.         Aug. 25         50,00	<b>44</b> 03	Astoria National Bank, Astoria.	Oreg	Aug. 9	50,000
4510         Nortnwestern National Bank of Sioux City.         Jowa.         Aug. 19         100,00           4412         Citizens National Bank of Charleston.         W. Va.         Aug. 21         125,000           4437         Greeley National Bank, Greeley.         Colo.         Aug. 22         100,000           4416         National Bank of Cold Spring on Hudson, Cold Spring         N. Y.         Aug. 25         50.000	4420	Union National Bank of A lantic City	N. J	Aug. 14	100,000
4437 Greeley National Bank, Greeley		Northwestern National Bank of Sioux City	10W3	Aug. 19	100,000
4416   National Bank of Cold Spring on Hudson, Cold Spring. N. Y. Aug. 25 50.000		Greeley National Bank, Greeley	Colo	Aug. 22	100,000
2 3 , 5		National Bank of Cold Spring on Hudson, Cold Spring	N. Y	Aug. 25	50,000

No. 13.—National Banks the Corporate Existence of which will Expire during the Year ending October 31, 1910, etc.—Continued.

Charter No.	Title.	State.	Date of expira- tion.	Capital.
4400		*11	1910.	•
4433	First National Bank of Vienna.	Ill Mich		\$60,000
4413 4430	First National Bank of Reed City		Aug. 26	50,000 75,000
4414	First National Bank of Waupaca.	Wis	A 110 30	50,000
4443	New First National Bank of Columbus	Ohio	Sept. 1	500,000
4417	First National Bank of Telluride.	Colo	Sept. 3	75,000
4419	First National Bank of Canastota.	N. Y	do	50,000
4424	Old National Bank of Waupaca.	Wis		50,000
4429	First National Bank of Valdosta	Ga		50,000
4501	First National Bank of Harriman	Tenn	Sept. 9	50,000
4423	Corpus Christi National Bank, Corpus Christi	Tex		100,000
4425	Joplin National Bank, Joplin	Mo	Sept. 13	100,000
4449	First National Bank of Anna		do	50,000
4451	Hamilton National Bank, Hamilton	Tex	do	50,000
4444	Merchants National Bank of Carlisle			100,000
4422	First National Bank of Girardville		Sept. 16	50,000
4445	Peoples National Bank of Waynesboro	do		100,000
4427	First National Bank of Hoquiam	Wash		100,000
4446	First National Exchange Bank of Port Huron		00	150,000
4438 4440	First National Bank of Rockport		Sept. 25	52,300
4440	First National Bank of Itasca		do	50,000 50,000
4448	First National Bank of Custer City, Custer.		Sent 27	25,000
4436	Palestine National Bank, Palestine.	Tex	Sept. 29	50,000
4447	National Bank of Denison.	do	do	100,000
4454	Lumbermens National Bank of Menominee	Mich	Oct. 1	100,000
4469	German-American National Bank of Aurora.	Ill	do	100,000
4453	National Bank of Tarentum	Pa		50,000
4468	Merchants National Bank of La Fayette	Ind	do	200,000
4450	First National Bank of Sac City	Iowa		50,000
4513	Merchants National Bank of Bangor	Pa	Oct. 8	100,000
4477	Dominion National Bank of Bristol a	Va	Oct. 16	150,000
4506	Marine National Bank of Ashtabula.	Ohio	Oct. 17	100,000
4459	First National Bank of Farmington	Me	Oct. 18	50,000
4490	First National Bank of Eagle Pass		do	100,000
4462	First National Bank of Sewickley	Pa Mo	Oct. 21	100,000
4475 4482	Merchants and Farmers National Bank of Dansville.	N. Y	Oct. 23 Oct. 25	100,000 50,000
4481	Second National Bank of Connellsville	Pa		50,000
4495	First National Bank of Walton.	N. Y	do 20	100,000
4520	Joliet National Bank, Joliet.	iii	Oct. 29	150,000
1020				
	Total (190 banks)			31,877,300

a Post-office, Bristol, Tenn.

No. 14.—NATIONAL BANKS THE CORPORATE EXISTENCE OF WHICH WILL EXPIRE DURING THE YEAR ENDING OCTOBER 31, 1910, WITH DATE OF EXPIRATION, ETC., THE CHARTER OF WHICH MAY BE REEXTENDED UNDER THE ACT OF JULY 12, 1882, AS AMENDED APRIL 12, 1902.

Charter No.	Title.	State.	Date of expiration.	Capital.
1697 1698 1778 1770 1784 1721 1737 1712 1737 1716 1716 1717 1718 1723 1731 1743 1741 1758 1741 1758 1741 1758	First National Bank of Port Henry. Howard National Bank of Burlington New Orleans National Bank, New Orleans Baxter National Bank of Rutland. Bellefontaine National Bank, Bellefontaine. First National Bank of Watseka. First National Bank of Sioux City Moniteau National Bank of California. First National Bank of Hightstown. Fayette National Bank of Hexington. Citizens' National Bank of Lexington. Citizens' National Bank of Sterling Salem National Bank of Sterling Salem National Bank of Ottawa. First National Bank of Ottawa. First National Bank of Uscola. Jacksonville National Bank of Lapeer National Security Bank of Philadelphia. Iowa National Bank of Ottumwa. First National Bank of Ottumwa. First National Bank of Ottumwa. First National Bank of Ottumwa. First National Bank of San Francisco First National Bank of Charlotte First National Bank of Charlotte First National Bank of Morris. Loudoun National Bank of Morris. Loudoun National Bank of Sigourney.  Total (24 banks).	Vt. La. Vt. Ohio. III. Iowa. Mich. Square Iowa. Mich. III. Iowa. Mich. III. Iowa. Mich. III. Iowa. Cal. Mich. III. Iowa. Iowa. Iowa. Iowa. Iowa. III. III. Iowa. Cal. Mich. III. III. III. III. III. III. III. I	June 7 Aug. 10 Aug. 10 Aug. 12 Aug. 17 Aug. 30 Aug. 31 Sept. 2 Sept. 8 Sept. 10 Sept. 15 Sept. 16 Sept. 26 Sept. 20 Oct. 21 Oct. 20 Oct. 24 Oct. 27 Oct. 31do	

No. 15.—Authorized Capital Stock of the National Banks on the First Day of Each Month from January 1, 1878, to November 1, 1909, United States Bonds on Deposit to Secure Circulation, Circulation Secured by the Bonds on Deposit, the Amount of Lawful Money on Deposit to Redeem Circulation, and National-Bank Notes Outstanding, including Notes of National Gold Banks.

Date.	Num- ber of banks.	Authorized capital stock.	U. S. bonds on deposit to secure circu- lation.	Circulation secured by U.S. bonds.	Lawful money on deposit to re- deem circula- tion.	Total national- bank notes outstanding.
1878.  January. February March April May June July. August. September October November December.	2,053	482,144,671 481,019,671 480,660,571 479,627,996 477,675,996 477,698,296 476,335,396	\$346, 187, 550 346, 302, 050 346, 322, 550 346, 336, 250 347, 711, 850 349, 166, 450 349, 546, 400 348, 880, 900 349, 049, 450 349, 560, 650 349, 408, 900 349, 795, 000	\$309, 890, 415 310, 240, 005 310, 301, 472 310, 008, 832 310, 826, 422 312, 435, 462 313, 020, 832 312, 995, 592 313, 154, 792 313, 159, 592 312, 830, 797 313, 355, 839	\$11,782,090 11,839,305 11,688,519 12,184,682 12,315,257 11,552,623 11,493,452 10,910,967 10,294,370 9,988,127 9,629,918 9,935,217	\$321, 672, 505 322, 079, 310 321, 989, 991 322, 193, 514 323, 141, 679 323, 988, 085 324, 514, 284 323, 906, 559 323, 449, 162 323, 147, 719 322, 460, 715 323, 291, 056
1879. January. February. March. April May. June. July. August. September. October November. December.		467,778,606 465,890,006 464,608,206 463,223,515 462,843,515 462,822,515 462,567,515	349, 068, 000 348, 939, 200 350, 690, 400 351, 196, 400 352, 250, 550 353, 422, 300 354, 254, 600 353, 201, 800 355, 638, 950 359, 030, 500 363, 802, 400 365, 194, 900	313, 218, 189 312, 725, 809 313, 691, 639 314, 244, 779 315, 628, 352 316, 335, 949 317, 315, 679 316, 412, 560 317, 534, 289 320, 868, 979 324, 054, 279 326, 684, 059	10,573,485 11,673,960 12,354,531 12,882,417 13,516,558 13,203,462 12,376,018 13,545,677 13,258,698 13,403,261 13,127,139 13,381,719	323,791,674 324,399,769 326,046,170 327,127,196 329,144,910 329,539,411 329,691,697 329,958,237 330,792,987 334,272,240 337,181,418

No. 15.—Authorized Capital Stock of the National Banks on the First Day of Each Month, etc.—Continued.

Date.	Number of banks.  Authorized capital stock.		U. S. bonds on deposit to secure circu- lation.	Circulation secured by U. S. bonds.	Lawful money on deposit to re- deem circula- tion.	Total national- bank notes outstanding.	
1880.  January February March April May June July August September October November December  1881. January February March April May June July August September October November December	<i></i>	467, 039, 084	\$367, 021, 000 364, 765, 900 362, 728, 050 363, 656, 050 363, 656, 050 363, 003, 650 361, 152, 050 361, 152, 050 361, 134, 450 359, 935, 450 359, 748, 950 359, 823, 550 359, 823, 550 359, 823, 550 359, 823, 550 351, 480, 000 354, 683, 000 354, 683, 000 354, 883, 000 358, 829, 900 360, 488, 400	\$328, 773, 639 326, 785, 599 325, 032, 790 325, 425, 390 325, 519, 740 324, 242, 730 323, 886, 720 323, 933, 330 323, 056, 530 322, 798, 130 322, 654, 721 322, 654, 721 305, 587, 202 309, 034, 317 316, 226, 247 318, 497, 814 321, 148, 399 323, 478, 586 325, 324, 746 326, 513, 546	\$13, 613, 697 16, 945, 310 18, 604, 197 18, 959, 687 19, 410, 910 19, 882, 033 20, 262, 697 20, 153, 448 20, 848, 363 21, 035, 977 21, 500, 091  21, 523, 102 21, 595, 977 38, 447, 716 38, 538, 105 36, 374, 320 35, 653, 904 33, 894, 276 33, 846, 027	\$342, 387, 336 343, 730, 907 343, 636, 989 344, 385, 077 344, 930, 650 345, 183, 733 344, 505, 427 344, 153, 687 344, 056, 778 343, 904, 893 343, 834, 107 343, 706, 641 344, 355, 203 344, 550, 698 344, 034, 918 347, 572, 422 352, 800, 567 354, 151, 718 355, 042, 675 355, 324, 613	
January		470, 018, 135	364, 285, 500 365, 751, 500 369, 608, 500 371, 336, 100	329, 180, 122 331, 729, 532	32, 675, 940 32, 237, 394 31, 164, 128 30, 438, 878	358, 000, 686 358, 750, 940 360, 344, 250 362, 168, 410	
March April May June July August September October November December	2, 301	473, 800, 240 475, 411, 240 478, 013, 940 482, 954, 940 486, 511, 335 487, 803, 635 487, 538, 635 489, 741, 635 491, 591, 635 493, 176, 635	371, 692, 100 371, 270, 200 370, 602, 700 369, 900, 700 366, 359, 650 364, 079, 350 361, 212, 700 362, 736, 500 361, 452, 350 362, 452, 350 362, 505, 650 362, 174, 250	332, 398, 922 331, 682, 622 331, 230, 311 331, 242, 702 327, 729, 622 323, 919, 522 320, 312, 832 319, 805, 161 320, 769, 739 323, 487, 353 324, 304, 343 323, 820, 480	30, 023, 066 30, 913, 792 30, 713, 969 30, 383, 935 33, 340, 677 35, 955, 812 38, 429, 202 39, 017, 621 39, 745, 163 39, 401, 781 38, 423, 404 38, 723, 848	362, 421, 988 362, 596, 414 361, 944, 287 361, 626, 630 361, 070, 299 359, 875, 334 358, 742, 034 358, 822, 782 360, 514, 902 362, 889, 134 362, 727, 747 362, 544, 328	
January February March April May June July August September October November December	2,521	516, 608, 135 516, 348, 135	360, 531, 650 359, 567, 450 358, 163, 800 357, 201, 400 357, 339, 750 356, 588, 600 356, 596, 500 357, 298, 500 357, 298, 500 353, 674, 150 353, 877, 300 351, 174, 600	322, 386, 120 321, 626, 353 320, 235, 601 319, 849, 816 319, 939, 521 319, 013, 856 319, 249, 806 319, 461, 847 318, 367, 216 316, 278, 066 316, 020, 326 314, 573, 106	40, 265, 049 40, 540, 877 41, 084, 788 39, 945, 249 39, 368, 605 39, 150, 326 37, 565, 704 36, 310, 284 36, 222, 005 37, 064, 605 35, 993, 461 36, 385, 055	362, 651, 169 362, 167, 230 361, 320, 389 359, 795, 065 359, 268, 126 358, 164, 182 356, 815, 510 355, 772, 130 354, 589, 221 353, 342, 671 352, 013, 787 350, 958, 161	
1884. January. February March. April. May June July August. September October November December	2, 671	518, 031, 135 517, 380, 635 519, 104, 635 521, 573, 635 523, 348, 635 528, 784, 165 530, 784, 165 532, 274, 165 532, 274, 165 532, 534, 165 532, 534, 165	347, 538, 200 343, 475, 550 341, 533, 050 389, 116, 150 337, 618, 650 336, 257, 150 334, 147, 850 332, 588, 600 331, 371, 100 329, 186, 000 325, 316, 300 320, 244, 700	310, 953, 321 307, 828, 001 306, 100, 465 303, 699, 075 302, 533, 855 301, 238, 845 299, 369, 370 297, 983, 165 297, 136, 455 295, 375, 959 291, 849, 659 287, 277, 980	39, 529, 507 41, 671, 892 40, 532, 837 41, 015, 561 40, 571, 613 39, 768, 855 40, 130, 513 39, 913, 971 39, 495, 690 40, 453, 269 41, 710, 163 44, 235, 274	350, 482, 828 349, 499, 893 346, 633, 302 344, 714, 636 343, 105, 468 341, 007, 700 339, 499, 833 337, 897, 136 336, 632, 145 335, 829, 228 333, 559, 813 331, 513, 254	

No. 15.—Authorized Capital Stock of the National Banks on the First Day of Each Month, etc.—Continued.

Date.	Num- ber of banks.	Authorized capital stock.	U. S. bonds on deposit to secure circu- lation.	Circulation secured by U. S. bonds.	Lawful money on deposit to re- deem circula- tion.	Total national- bank notes outstanding.
1885. January		\$529,910,165	\$318,655,050	\$285,496,055	\$43,662,568	\$329, 158, 623 326, 912, 558 324, 660, 911 322, 218, 666 320, 902, 705
February		\$529,910,165 530,380,165 530,590,165	317,282,600	284, 127, 895 282, 772, 315 282, 336, 725	42,784,663	326,912,558
March		531, 151, 165	\$318,655,050 317,282,600 315,854,500 315,386,850	282, 336, 725	\$43,662,568 42,784,663 41,888,596 39,881,941	322,218,666
May		531,241,165 530,830,865	315, 127, 450	282,434,075	38, 468, 630 38, 032, 217	320,902,705 318,863,827
July		531,540,465	312, 145, 200 310, 225, 150 309, 768, 050 300, 074, 550 308, 364, 550	280, 831, 610 279, 528, 175	39,541,757	319,069,932
August		1 004,040,400	310, 225, 150	279, 528, 175 277, 826, 775 277, 371, 525 277, 149, 661 276, 304, 189 275, 821, 779	39,503,567 39,613,802	317, 330, 342 316, 985, 327
SeptemberOctober			300, 074, 550	277, 149, 661	40.274.772	317, 424, 433
October	2,727	532,877,965 533,447,965	308, 364, 550 307, 544, 250	276, 304, 189	39,542,979 41,704,029	317, 424, 433 315, 847, 168 317, 525, 808
		500,441,500	301,344,230	210,021,119	41,704,029	317, 323, 303
1886.		594 970 96E	306,008,750	274, 466, 748	49 076 706	917 449 454
January		534, 378, 265 535, 398, 265	302,257,000 296,780,400	271,065,593	42,976,706 46,951,839	317, 443, 454 318, 017, 432
February		537, 896, 965 538, 652, 065	296, 780, 400 289, 729, 650	266,047,488 259,405,300	52,049,017 56,826,227	318.096.505
May		540, 414, 565	285, 447, 950		58, 555, 047	316, 231, 527 313, 877, 588 311, 838, 294
June		543,669,565 545,206,565	279, 537, 400 275, 974, 800	250, 257, 632	61,580,662 61,922,499	311,838,294
August		549, 542, 565	273, 549, 800	244, 675, 012	62, 151, 745	309, 010, 460 306, 826, 757
September		549, 542, 565 550, 252, 565 553, 002, 565 552, 775, 165	273, 549, 800 270, 524, 150 261, 848, 900	242, 168, 247	62, 151, 745 62, 505, 757 68, 828, 505	304.674.004
November	2,868	552,775,165	245, 444, 050 234, 991, 800	219,710,656	81,819,233	303, 511, 241 301, 529, 889 299, 307, 510
April May. June July August. September October. November December.		553, 855, 165	234, 991, 800	255, 322, 541 250, 257, 632 247, 087, 961 244, 675, 012 242, 168, 247 234, 682, 736 219, 710, 656 210, 525, 601	81,819,233 88,781,909	299, 307, 510
1887.	1				1	
January		555, 865, 165 557, 684, 165	229, 438, 350 223, 926, 650	205, 316, 106 200, 268, 346	91, 455, 875 92, 806, 395	296,771,981
February March			912 620 150	191,004,726	98,039,485	293,074,741 289,044,211
April		559,986,665 561,321,665 564,346,665		l 185,009,551	102, 114, 704 103, 979, 299	287, 124, 255
June		571,583,665	200, 939, 100	181,026,016 179,309,020		285,005,315 282,360,891
July		574,703,665	191,966,700	171,629,341	107, 588, 447	970 917 700
August September		581,046,215	190,096,950	169,951,385	107, 150, 847	276, 454, 277
October	2.001	582, 683, 715	189, 917, 100	169,931,680	102, 962, 170	272, 893, 850
March. April. May. June. July. August. September. October. November. December.	3,061	504, 340, 005 571, 583, 665 574, 703, 665 578, 826, 215 581, 046, 215 582, 683, 715 583, 188, 715 584, 203, 715	206, 938, 000 202, 446, 550 200, 939, 100 191, 966, 700 189, 445, 800 190, 096, 950 189, 917, 100 188, 828, 000 187, 147, 000	171, 629, 341 169, 303, 430 169, 951, 385 169, 931, 680 169, 215, 067 167, 863, 819	103, 031, 871 107, 588, 447 107, 150, 847 104, 313, 124 102, 962, 170 102, 826, 136 102, 019, 176	276, 454, 277 274, 264, 509 272, 893, 850 272, 041, 203 269, 882, 995
1888.						, ,
January		584,726,915 586,505,915 588,785,915 589,637,915 591,437,915	184, 444, 950	165, 205, 724	103, 193, 154	268, 398, 878
January February March		586,505,915	182,764,950	163,833,205	102,024,952	265, 858, 157
April		589, 637, 915	181,863,700	162,743,135	97,427,882	265, 858, 157 262, 727, 866 260, 171, 017
May		591,437,915 592,467,915	184, 444, 950 182, 764, 950 182, 161, 700 181, 863, 700 182, 033, 450 180, 005, 150	165, 205, 724 163, 833, 205 163, 235, 505 162, 743, 135 162, 891, 912 161, 134, 338	99, 492, 361 97, 427, 882 95, 692, 133 94, 675, 310 92, 719, 664	258, 584, 045 255, 809, 648 252, 362, 321
July		592, 467, 915 592, 852, 915	110,012,000	109,042,007	92,719,664	252, 362, 321
August Sentember		594,631,915 595,313,915	177,438,800 176,508,850	158,874,203	90.758.447	249, 632, 650 246, 428, 562
October		596,041,015	176, 508, 850 173, 280, 250	158, 133, 712 155, 365, 068	88, 294, 850 88, 236, 639	243,601,707
March. April. May. June. July. August. September. October. November. December.	3,151	596, 796, 015 597, 457, 315	170,003,350 166,796,550	152, 366, 328 149, 487, 373	87,018,909 86,955,794	239, 385, 237 236, 443, 167
			200,700,000	210, 201, 010	00,000,102	250, 210, 201
1889. January. February. March. April. May. June. July August. September. October. November. December.		598, 239, 065	163, 480, 900	146, 372, 588	87,287,439	233,660,027
February		598, 239, 065 599, 709, 365	160, 463, 950	146, 372, 588 143, 580, 313	87,287,439 85,688,716 83,520,212	233,660,027 229,269,029 224,394,727
April		600, 684, 365 602, 404, 365	157, 485, 700 154, 590, 150	140,874,515 138,190,798	1 83 039 333	224, 394, 727 221, 226, 131
May		603, 264, 365	151, 522, 350	135, 375, 463	83, 320, 725	221, 226, 131 218, 696, 188
July		607, 390, 365 609, 670, 365	149,829,850	133, 769, 313	83,320,725 81,753,704 79,134,526	215, 523, 017 211, 378, 963
August		612,535,365 614,925,365	147,758,450	132,244,437 131,890,777	76 273 662	
September		614,925,365	148, 150, 700	132, 101, 128	73,701,013	205,802,141
November	3,319	617,844,365 620,174,365 621,959,365	149, 323, 830 148, 121, 450 147, 758, 450 148, 150, 700 147, 037, 200 145, 668, 150 144, 709, 250	132, 101, 128 131, 225, 172 130, 207, 285 129, 388, 116	72, 437, 560 71, 816, 130	205, 802, 141 203, 662, 732 202, 023, 415 199, 646, 197
December	١	1 621,959,365	144,709,250	129,388,116	70, 258, 081	199,646,197

No. 15.—Authorized Capital Stock of the National Banks on the First Day of Each Month, etc.—Continued.

Date.	Num- ber of banks.	Authorized capital stock.	U. S. bonds on deposit to secure circu- lation.	Circulation secured by U. S. bonds.	Lawful money on deposit to re- deem circula- tion.	Total national- bank notes outstanding.	
1890.  January February March April May June July August September October November December	3,567	\$623,791,365 630,003,865 632,757,865 637,372,865 634,587,865 644,587,865 646,937,865 651,367,865 652,852,865 655,502,865 659,782,865 662,947,865	\$142, 849, 900 142, 266, 750 143, 197, 000 143, 900, 750 144, 210, 150 144, 658, 650 145, 228, 300 145, 434, 750 140, 428, 600 140, 190, 900 140, 427, 400	\$127, 742, 440 126, 747, 030 127, 410, 251 128, 046, 801 128, 926, 916 129, 767, 150 129, 854, 561 127, 825, 431 125, 430, 316 124, 958, 736 125, 253, 195	\$69, 487, 965 67, 895, 259 64, 857, 292 62, 480, 331 60, 665, 663 58, 573, 322 56, 203, 625 54, 537, 072 55, 440, 709 54, 796, 907 53, 315, 181	\$197, 230, 405 194, 642, 289 192, 267, 543 190, 527, 132 189, 586, 579 187, 549, 848 185, 970, 775 184, 391, 633 183, 280, 468 181, 871, 025 179, 755, 643 178, 568, 376	
1891. January. February March. April. May. June. July. August. September. October. November. December.	3,608 3,614 3,624 3,638 3,650 3,662 3,670 3,678 3,693 3,694	665, 267, 865 666, 977, 865 669, 907, 865 671, 477, 865 672, 197, 865 673, 422, 865 676, 247, 865 681, 742, 865 684, 660, 865 684, 755, 865 685, 515, 865	140, 510, 650 140, 720, 700 140, 790, 200 141, 036, 150 140, 949, 900 141, 310, 150 142, 508, 900 146, 089, 650 149, 839, 200 151, 229, 100 152, 950, 350 155, 283, 700	125, 660, 361 125, 859, 360 125, 957, 235 126, 054, 415 125, 970, 955 126, 267, 575 127, 221, 391 129, 708, 040 133, 790, 690 135, 993, 378 136, 753, 837 138, 605, 343	51, 627, 485 49, 762, 379 47, 706, 139 45, 750, 649 44, 448, 421 42, 969, 884 40, 706, 183 38, 835, 019 37, 543, 649 36, 842, 328 35, 430, 721 34, 388, 264	177, 287, 846 175, 721, 739 173, 663, 374 171, 805, 064 170, 419, 376 169, 237, 459 167, 927, 574 168, 543, 059 171, 334, 339 171, 935, 706 172, 184, 558 172, 193 607	
1892.  January	3,718 3,717 3,727 3,736 3,742 3,765 3,769 3,777 3,779 3,788	685, 762, 265 687, 332, 265 688, 332, 265 688, 923, 665 690, 908, 665 690, 208, 665 692, 123, 665 694, 428, 665 695, 263, 665 695, 563, 665 693, 868, 665 695, 308, 666	157, 205, 950 158, 515, 050 159, 513, 800 160, 447, 300 161, 352, 550 163, 190, 050 163, 500, 550 164, 498, 550 164, 488, 500 166, 511, 500	140, 084, 203 141, 435, 288 142, 319, 978 143, 355, 178 143, 954, 506 144, 680, 363 145, 683, 023 146, 132, 463 146, 460, 033 147, 191, 593 147, 241, 063 148, 010, 239	32, 994, 382 31, 770, 208 30, 301, 897 29, 174, 273 28, 522, 069 27, 818, 986 27, 000, 827 26, 395, 250 26, 196, 396 25, 595, 167 25, 191, 083 25, 604, 632	173, 078, 585 173, 205, 496 172, 621, 375 172, 529, 451 172, 476, 575 172, 499, 349 172, 683, 850 172, 527, 713 172, 666, 429 172, 786, 760 172, 432, 146 173, 614, 871	
1893. January February March April May June July August September October November	3,805 3,814 3,832 3,841	695, 148, 665 696, 089, 685 696, 149, 665 695, 949, 665 695, 554, 665 698, 824, 665 699, 034, 665 699, 934, 665 697, 963, 165 695, 953, 165 695, 973, 165	168, 247, 000 169, 282, 300 171, 094, 550 172, 229, 050 173, 258, 800 174, 539, 050 176, 588, 250 182, 617, 850 204, 096, 200 209, 407, 100 209, 416, 350 208, 942, 100	150, 526, 651 151, 197, 221 152, 887, 461 153, 869, 416 155, 142, 318 156, 028, 010 151, 900, 919 163, 221, 294 178, 636, 718 187, 864, 985 188, 016, 228 187, 697, 826	23, 877, 773 23, 194, 032 22, 534, 927 22, 234, 128 21, 723, 296 21, 136, 245 20, 812, 773 20, 533, 854 20, 343, 650 20, 825, 595 21, 295, 765 21, 250, 279	174, 404, 424 174, 301, 23 175, 422, 338 176, 694, 544 176, 865, 614 177, 164, 255 178, 713, 692 183, 755, 148 198, 980, 368 208, 600, 580 209, 311, 993 208, 948, 105	
1894.  January. February March April May June July August September October November December.	3,791	693, 353, 165 691, 893, 165 684, 690, 165 682, 538, 165 678, 988, 165 678, 923, 165 677, 288, 165 677, 288, 165 674, 866, 365 672, 671, 365 671, 471, 365	205, 961, 600 203, 594, 500 202, 052, 350 202, 933, 850 201, 330, 250 201, 251, 500 201, 691, 750 202, 288, 500 202, 276, 950 209, 953, 700 199, 706, 200 197, 349, 700	185, 194, 522 182, 887, 853 181, 148, 710 181, 666, 268 180, 601, 247 180, 613, 585 180, 662, 521 181, 149, 511 181, 300, 217 180, 231, 065 179, 401, 364 177, 073, 359	23, 344, 322 24, 974, 254 26, 330, 810 26, 209, 427 27, 231, 785 26, 631, 434 26, 690, 723 26, 389, 555 26, 211, 998 27, 220, 463 28, 071, 239 29, 612, 978	208, 538, 844 207, 862, 107 207, 479, 520 207, 875, 695 207, 833, 032 207, 245, 019 207, 353, 244 207, 539, 066 207, 592, 215 207, 471, 501 207, 472, 603 206, 686, 337	

No. 15.—Authorized Capital Stock of the National Banks on the First Day of Each Month, etc.—Continued.

Date.	Num- ber of banks.	Authorized capital stock.	U. S. bonds on deposit to secure circu- lation.	Circulation secured by U. S. bonds.	Lawful money on deposit to re- deem circula- tion.	Total national- bank notes outstanding.
1895. January February March April May June July August September October November	3,739 3,733 3,728 3,719	\$670, 906, 365 669, 156, 365 668, 146, 365 667, 193, 265 665, 893, 265 666, 363, 265 664, 659, 265 664, 855, 265 664, 425, 265 664, 425, 265 664, 425, 265 664, 425, 265	\$196, 707, 700 195, 826, 100 197, 116, 200 201, 176, 700 204, 356, 800 207, 680, 800 207, 882, 800 209, 447, 550 210, 196, 550 211, 717, 800 212, 048, 950	\$176, 667, 467 175, 674, 250 176, 485, 063 179, 847, 383 182, 534, 324 184, 960, 578 186, 062, 098 186, 577, 433 187, 990, 343 188, 605, 77 190, 180, 961 190, 469, 526	\$29, 938, 243 29, 623, 321 28, 558, 588 27, 693, 828 27, 185, 526 26, 509, 138 25, 628, 937 24, 794, 612 24, 348, 857 24, 255, 057 23, 706, 669 23, 491, 072	\$206, 605, 710 205, 297, 571 205, 043, 651 207, 541, 211 209, 719, 851 211, 478, 716 211, 691, 035 211, 372, 045 212, 339, 200 212, 860, 934 213, 887, 630 213, 960, 598
1896. January. February March April. May June July August September October November December	3,711 3,708 3,704 3,699 3,699 3,701 3,698 3,693 3,689 3,683 3,679 3,673	664, 076, 915 663, 851, 915 661, 946, 915 661, 431, 915 660, 496, 915 659, 951, 915 658, 106, 915 658, 126, 915 658, 126, 915 658, 304, 915 657, 909, 915	212, 495, 100 212, 655, 300 217, 944, 950 222, 998, 800 226, 478, 550 228, 651, 800 228, 915, 950 229, 544, 450 235, 078, 700 238, 773, 200 241, 103, 350 241, 272, 150	190, 741, 850 190, 989, 687 195, 048, 954 199, 723, 005 203, 403, 239 205, 215, 839 206, 103, 504 210, 293, 574 214, 667, 694 216, 510, 014 216, 609, 684	23, 100, 813 22, 506, 910 22, 132, 963 21, 593, 022 20, 786, 098 20, 072, 096 20, 461, 618 19, 926, 538 19, 320, 322 18, 971, 663 18, 474, 430 18, 789, 206	213, 842, 663 213, 496, 547 217, 181, 917 221, 316, 927 224, 189, 337 225, 287, 935 226, 000, 547 226, 030, 042 229, 613, 896 233, 639, 357 234, 984, 444 235, 398, 890
1897. January. February March April May June July August. September October November December	3,668 3,654 3,654 3,635 3,627 3,621 3,619 3,617 3,615 3,615 3,615	655, 334, 915 654, 174, 915 653, 719, 895 650, 808, 395 648, 613, 395 646, 788, 395 643, 474, 517 641, 229, 395 639, 488, 295 638, 903, 295 638, 105, 295 636, 310, 295	240, 236, 150 237, 190, 100 234, 797, 800 233, 693, 350 232, 696, 300 230, 928, 500 230, 471, 550 230, 111, 300 229, 471, 100 229, 348, 550 227, 742, 550 225, 359, 400	215, 860, 307 213, 186, 712 210, 915, 414 209, 767, 702 208, 768, 549 207, 139, 382 206, 690, 339 206, 498, 957 205, 755, 976 205, 604, 781 203, 925, 680 201, 735, 572	19, 812, 810 21, 907, 950 23, 320, 912 24, 027, 439 24, 119, 434 24, 736, 459 24, 751, 347 24, 345, 299 24, 837, 697 25, 205, 797 26, 205, 325 27, 898, 644	235, 673, 117 235, 094, 662 234, 236, 326 233, 795, 141 232, 887, 983 231, 875, 841 231, 441, 686 230, 844, 256 230, 810, 560 230, 131, 005 229, 634, 216
1898. January February March April May June July August September October November December	3,611 3,602 3,596 3,594 3,590 3,588 3,590 3,589 3,589 3,592 3,598 3,594	639, 440, 295 637, 535, 295 638, 385, 295 631, 635, 295 631, 635, 295 630, 025, 295 629, 315, 295 629, 315, 295 625, 356, 295 624, 552, 195 625, 967, 195	218, 992, 950 215, 487, 650 213, 414, 650 214, 365, 400 217, 162, 650 219, 377, 900 220, 201, 400 218, 525, 650 220, 496, 160 229, 980, 620 235, 618, 470 233, 349, 130	196, 146, 092 192, 724, 299 191, 056, 817 191, 611, 599 194, 138, 732 196, 155, 935 197, 078, 092 195, 692, 685 196, 775, 703 205, 056, 063 210, 045, 456 213, 928, 643	32, 868, 548 33, 804, 916 33, 774, 254 32, 870, 279 31, 975, 018 31, 540, 434 30, 822, 084 31, 087, 379 30, 485, 946 30, 3833, 921 29, 583, 680 28, 856, 160	229, 014, 640 226, 529, 215 224, 831, 071 224, 481, 878 226, 113, 750 227, 966, 369 227, 900, 176 226, 780, 064 227, 261, 649 236, 629, 136 242, 784, 803
1899.  January February March April May June July August September October November December	3,590 3,585 3,589 3,583 3,585 3,585 3,589 3,594 3,594 3,596	622, 482, 195 613, 076, 895 612, 831, 895 610, 313, 895 609, 053, 895 610, 028, 895 607, 871, 245 608, 033, 045 607, 418, 045 608, 528, 045 608, 368, 045	239, 943, 050 236, 479, 840 236, 075, 690 234, 433, 890 232, 167, 910 230, 600, 310 229, 688, 110 230, 664, 110 230, 663, 610 231, 515, 510 232, 463, 160 234, 221, 460	214, 016, 087 211, 041, 300 211, 155, 017 209, 925, 989 207, 966, 287 206, 305, 955 205, 264, 095 205, 767, 805 207, 314, 172 207, 920, 774 209, 161, 902	29, 801, 782 32, 282, 926 31, 830, 065 33, 208, 903 34, 830, 421 35, 840, 834 36, 086, 776 35, 855, 748 35, 980, 547 36, 058, 050 35, 145, 850 34, 680, 165	243, 817, 869 243, 324, 226 242, 985, 082 243, 134, 892 242, 796, 708 241, 146, 789 241, 350, 871 241, 623, 553 242, 153, 897 243, 372, 222 243, 096, 624 243, 842, 067

10774—CUR 1909——9

No. 15.—Authorized Capital Stock of the National Banks on the First Day of Each Month, etc.—Continued.

Date.	Num- ber of banks.	Authorized capital stock.	U. S. bonds on deposit to secure circu- lation.	Circulation secured by U. S. bonds.	Lawful money on deposit to re- deem circula- tion.	Total national- bank notes outstanding.
1900. January February March April May June July August September October November December	3,606 3,612 3,616 3,659 3,722 3,816 3,858 3,898 3,914 3,935	\$608, 558, 045 607, 683, 045 615, 908, 095 614, 443, 095 621, 513, 095 627, 503, 095 631, 108, 095 634, 698, 095 632, 502, 395 632, 502, 395 633, 394, 395	\$234, 484, 570 235, 830, 170 240, 172, 270 254, 501, 480 268, 405, 240 276, 829, 990 284, 387, 040 294, 948, 930 295, 790, 380 296, 672, 630 301, 123, 580 303, 280, 730	\$209, 759, 984 210, 166, 789 213, 610, 029 233, 284, 229 263, 062, 117 274, 115, 552 286, 447, 434 290, 641, 358 294, 222, 979 298, 829, 064 299, 816, 630	\$36, 517, 238 36, 901, 953 35, 906, 198 37, 750, 108 39, 292, 204 37, 507, 641 35, 524, 891 33, 648, 456 33, 662, 967 34, 193, 448 32, 864, 348 32, 864, 348	\$246, 277, 222 247, 068, 742 249, 516, 227 271, 034, 337 285, 359, 366 300, 569, 758 309, 640, 443 320, 095, 890 324, 304, 325 328, 416, 427 331, 693, 412 332, 292, 300
1901. January February March. April. May June. July. August. September. October. November.	3, 981 4, 015 4, 046 4, 072 4, 098 4, 145 4, 178 4, 217 4, 238 4, 254 4, 279 4, 309	635, 309, 395 636, 734, 395 638, 381, 695 639, 961, 695 641, 751, 695 647, 666, 695 659, 556, 695 660, 206, 695 661, 851, 695 663, 224, 195 667, 834, 195	312, 832, 830 318, 422, 980 321, 374, 830 323, 176, 980 325, 928, 280 326, 219, 230 329, 348, 430 330, 279, 930 329, 333, 930 329, 833, 930 329, 833, 930	308, 294, 673 315, 721, 579 319, 217, 048 320, 840, 456 321, 975, 989 323, 538, 216 323, 890, 683 327, 039, 374 328, 406, 351 328, 845, 066 328, 198, 613 326, 212, 186	31, 846, 501 31, 100, 292 29, 438, 207 29, 260, 949 28, 788, 268 28, 044, 373 29, 113, 529 29, 012, 804 29, 985, 481 31, 713, 070 33, 508, 525	340, 141, 174 346, 821, 871 348, 655, 255 350, 101, 405 350, 784, 257 351, 582, 589 353, 742, 186 356, 152, 903 357, 419, 155 358, 830, 547 359, 911, 683 359, 720, 711
1902. January March April May June July August September October November December	4, 337 4, 370 4, 385 4, 422 4, 466 4, 510 4, 546 4, 577 4, 616 4, 651 4, 678 4, 708	670, 164, 195 671, 910, 195 673, 279, 195 672, 759, 195 675, 279, 195 675, 721, 695 708, 701, 695 707, 774, 695 711, 167, 695 713, 435, 695 719, 300, 695	326, 280, 280 324, 031, 280 322, 575, 030 319, 526, 330 317, 484, 130 316, 196, 180 317, 163, 530 318, 588, 480 322, 941, 680 326, 052, 770 338, 352, 670 343, 018, 020	325, 009, 306 322, 278, 391 320, 074, 924 317, 460, 382 315, 113, 392 313, 610, 337 314, 238, 812 316, 614, 766 319, 407, 587 323, 843, 143 335, 783, 189 341, 100, 412	35, 280, 420 37, 166, 224 38, 359, 943 40, 016, 025 41, 874, 007 43, 136, 847 42, 433, 279 42, 369, 417 41, 875, 104 43, 150, 455 44, 693, 145 43, 754, 102	360, 289, 726 359, 444, 615 358, 434, 867 357, 476, 407 356, 987, 399 356, 747, 184 356, 672, 091 358, 984, 183 361, 282, 691 366, 993, 598 380, 476, 334 384, 854, 514
1903. January. March. April. May. June July. August. September October November December	4,756 4,784 4,815 4,869 4,914 4,953 5,005 5,044 5,070 5,096 5,147	723, 416, 695 726, 271, 695 736, 001, 695 739, 178, 695 743, 106, 695 748, 531, 695 754, 776, 695 758, 137, 095 759, 277, 095 761, 417, 095 766, 367, 095 766, 332, 095	344, 252, 120 342, 903, 520 342, 164, 670 342, 160, 770 352, 721, 120 367, 827, 920 375, 347, 270 380, 173, 030 381, 486, 430 382, 726, 830 384, 625, 930	342, 127, 844 340, 587, 939 338, 660, 361 338, 349, 814 347, 564, 354 363, 586, 987 372, 295, 409 377, 606, 826 380, 076, 321 379, 515, 823 380, 650, 821 383, 018, 484	42, 801, 940 43, 385, 607 44, 138, 484 44, 169, 444 43, 587, 373 42, 856, 218 41, 375, 241 39, 739, 661 38, 511, 653 40, 910, 711 38, 959, 862 38, 088, 495	384, 929, 784 383, 973, 546 382, 798, 845 382, 519, 258 391, 151, 727 406, 443, 205 413, 670, 650 417, 346, 487 418, 587, 974 420, 426, 534 419, 610, 683 421, 106, 979
1904. January. Kebruary March. April May. June July. August. September October. November December		767, 567, 095 769, 005, 815 768, 750, 815 770, 975, 815 774, 449, 315 775, 838, 335 776, 904, 335 775, 679, 335 777, 761, 335 777, 741, 335 781, 126, 335 784, 821, 335	389, 335, 680 390, 231, 600 392, 671, 550 398, 034, 650 399, 795, 140 410, 572, 640 416, 016, 690 417, 958, 690 419, 683, 940 424, 701, 490 426, 544, 790 431, 075, 840	387, 273, 623 387, 657, 731 390, 352, 491 395, 600, 234 407, 279, 033 412, 759, 448 415, 025, 156 417, 380, 301 422, 014, 716 424, 530, 581 427, 947, 505	37, 889, 395 39, 199, 896 39, 971, 819 39, 309, 708 39, 277, 792 38, 709, 531 36, 475, 646 35, 181, 732 35, 136, 472 34, 064, 692 32, 750, 919 32, 731, 570	425, 163, 018 426, 857, 627 430, 324, 310 434, 909, 942 437, 988, 564 449, 235, 094 450, 206, 888 452, 516, 773 456, 079, 075

No. 15.—Authorized Capital Stock of the National Banks on the First Day of Each Month, etc.—Continued.

Date.	Num- ber of banks.	Authorized capital stock.	U. S. bonds on deposit to secure circu- lation.	Circulation secured by U. S. bonds.	Lawful money on deposit to re- deem circula- tion.	Total national- bank notes outstanding.
1905. January February. March. April. May June. July. August. September October. November December.	5, 554 5, 581 5, 605 5, 644 5, 670 5, 713 5, 750 5, 831 5, 858 5, 868	\$785, 411, 335 791, 559, 335 791, 674, 335 791, 849, 335 798, 987, 315 801, 615, 315 807, 622, 875 808, 561, 075 810, 654, 075 812, 026, 075 815, 526, 075	\$433, 928, 140 439, 529, 040 441, 788, 140 449, 009, 890 452, 855, 790 461, 150, 290 468, 066, 940 476, 938, 290 482, 198, 090 484, 810, 890 943, 912, 790 500, 269, 440	\$431, 841, 786 435, 807, 901 438, 370, 083 444, 870, 178 449, 147, 766 456, 239, 096 462, 669, 414 471, 615, 771 478, 786, 166 481, 633, 526 490, 037, 806 497, 616, 304	\$32, 952, 370 31, 614, 952 30, 833, 757 31, 078, 766 32, 097, 179 32, 088, 420 33, 050, 392 32, 355, 624 33, 434, 201 34, 718, 714 34, 470, 443 35, 712, 954	\$464, 794, 156 467, 422, 853 469, 203, 840 475, 948, 944 481, 244, 945 488, 327, 516 495, 719, 806 503, 971, 395 512, 220, 367 516, 352, 240 524, 508, 249 533, 329, 258
January February March April May June July September October November December	5,968 5,999 6,032 6,069 6,107 6,132 6,162	818, 482, 075 822, 022, 075 824, 640, 275 826, 055, 275 827, 925, 275 830, 163, 775 833, 073, 775 836, 729, 775 841, 864, 775 845, 939, 775 845, 374, 775	506, 689, 990 509, 901, 690 511, 846, 440 514, 362, 990 516, 387, 440 519, 265, 530 520, 605, 210 520, 388, 610 526, 944, 030 530, 772, 270 539, 653, 180 549, 750, 830	504, 842, 313 506, 366, 649 509, 173, 566 512, 221, 552 514, 423, 519 516, 036, 147 517, 847, 749 516, 573, 399 524, 439, 161 527, 768, 924 536, 933, 169 546, 981, 447	36, 072, 034 36, 863, 431 41, 630, 329 42, 445, 415 42, 222, 762 43, 093, 513 43, 264, 611 44, 907, 646 45, 413, 142 46, 134, 184 46, 238, 816 46, 399, 102	540, 914, 347 543, 230, 080 550, 803, 895 554, 666, 967 556, 646, 281 559, 129, 660 561, 181, 045 569, 852, 303 573, 903, 108 583, 171, 985 593, 380, 549
1907. January February March April May June July August September October November December	6,315 6,345 6,383 6,422	862, 016, 775 867, 776, 275 877, 099, 275 880, 349, 275 887, 684, 275 892, 970, 275 898, 156, 275 902, 405, 775 904, 494, 775 906, 704, 775 909, 274, 775 910, 609, 775	551, 263, 840 553, 253, 550 552, 955, 950 550, 137, 900 553, 199, 050 556, 937, 300 558, 442, 910 558, 582, 550 559, 319, 710 559, 624, 760 667, 011, 910 618, 394, 560	549, 051, 084 549, 698, 574 549, 737, 373 547, 633, 063 550, 204, 772 553, 614, 574 555, 570, 881 555, 023, 290 556, 945, 917 556, 101, 330 662, 727, 615 610, 156, 508	47, 111, 385 46, 498, 995 46, 605, 649 49, 578, 999 49, 709, 068 48, 325, 975 48, 217, 809 48, 372, 596 47, 110, 404 47, 885, 784 47, 252, 851 46, 061, 688	596, 162, 469 596, 197, 569 596, 343, 022 597, 212, 062 599, 913, 840 601, 940, 549 603, 788, 690 603, 788, 690 603, 395, 886 604, 056, 321 603, 987, 114 609, 980, 466 656, 218, 196
1908. January February March April May June July August September October November December		912, 369, 775 916, 617, 775 917, 569, 775 921, 364, 775 923, 577, 775 930, 542, 775 933, 085, 275 934, 735, 275 933, 355, 275 930, 365, 275	646, 676, 800 646, 828, 820 636, 426, 660 632, 422, 570 628, 839, 430 629, 031, 160 628, 147, 130 629, 432, 420 631, 607, 490 632, 871, 890 632, 624, 850 618, 497, 940	643, 459, 898 641, 919, 665 632, 458, 712 628, 834, 335 625, 425, 375 624, 714, 147 623, 250, 517 625, 360, 982 626, 972, 885 626, 779, 350 614, 907, 265	46, 670, 997 53, 483, 097 63, 215, 807 67, 573, 020 72, 220, 323 73, 735, 370 75, 083, 400 66, 728, 009 59, 339, 115 48, 639, 442 39, 065, 637 52, 270, 912	690, 130, 895 695, 402, 762 695, 674, 519 696, 407, 355 697, 645, 698 698, 499, 517 692, 088, 991 685, 326, 108 675, 612, 327 665, 844, 987 667, 178, 177
1909. January February March April May June July August September October November		933, 020, 275 937, 105, 275 939, 330, 275 942, 996, 775 944, 726, 775 947, 726, 775 948, 931, 775 956, 017, 775 963, 976, 925 964, 621, 925	631, 318, 790 635, 114, 560 640, 769, 140 651, 267, 130 653, 901, 910 667, 972, 970 660, 689, 070 667, 652, 650 672, 925, 700 676, 386, 040 679, 545, 740	628, 786, 205 630, 309, 637 635, 588, 885 646, 142, 390 653, 164, 570 656, 268, 268 659, 673, 408 667, 508, 731 672, 263, 695 676, 031, 393 678, 344, 764	48, 281, 960 46, 363, 455 42, 696, 715 38, 265, 225 34, 243, 657 31, 914, 847 30, 246, 666 27, 845, 433 26, 581, 779 26, 776, 066 25, 595, 793	677, 068, 165 676, 673, 092 678, 225, 600 684, 407, 615 687, 408, 227 688, 183, 115 689, 920, 074 698, 345, 474 702, 807, 459 703, 940, 557

No. 16.—National-Bank Notes Outstanding Secured by United States Bonds and by Lawful Money at the Beginning of Business on the Dates Indicated, with the Changes during the Preceding Year and the Preceding Month, Together with the Kinds and Amounts of Bonds on Deposit to Secure National-Bank Notes and Public Deposits.

27.41	Nov. 1	1, 1908.	Oct. 1	, 1909.		
National-bank notes outstanding.	Amount. Increase or decrease.		Amount.	Increase or decrease.	Nov. 1, 1909.	
Secured by United States bonds. Secured by lawful money	\$626,778,555 39,065,637	\$51,566,209 13,469,844	\$676,031,393 26,776,066	\$2,313,371 1,180,273	\$678, 344, 764 25, 595, 793	
Total national-bank notes outstanding	1, 133, 098	703, 940, 557				
Kinds of	On deposit to secure national- bank notes.	On deposit to secure public deposits.				
Loan of 1925 Loan of 1908-1918 Consols of 1930 Panama Canal loan of 1936. Panama Canal loan of 1938. Philippine loans and railway bon Porto Rico loans District of Columbia bonds. Territory of Hawaii bonds. State, city, and railroad bonds.	573,328,450 50,131,200 26,047,480	\$3,301,700 3,618,400 24,152,200 3,010,000 1,369,000 4,412,000 374,000 810,000 487,000 10,807,500				
Total	•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	679, 545, 740	52, 341, 800	

No. 17.—Yearly Increase or Decrease in National-Bank Circulation from January 14, 1875, to October 31, 1908, and Quarterly Increase or Decrease for the Year ended October 31, 1909.

Date.	Issued.	Retired.	Increased.	Decreased.
From January 14 to January 31, 1875	\$537, 580	\$255,600	\$281,980	
1875	12,953,695	18, 167, 436	L	\$5,213,741
1876	7,777,710	28, 413, 265		20, 635, 555
1877.	19,842,985	16, 208, 201	3,634,784	20,000,000
1878	12,663,160	9,031,558	3,631,602	
1879	27, 126, 235	6,967,199	20, 159, 036	
1880	8,347,190	6, 880, 458	1,466,732	
1881	34, 370, 050	15,697,878	18, 672, 172	
1882	21, 427, 900	20, 694, 838	733, 062	
1883	12,669,620	24, 920, 477	100,002	12,250,857
1884	8,888,944	30, 990, 730		22, 101, 786
1885.	17,628,924	26, 206, 200		8,577,276
	8,979,959	32,871,849		99 901 904
1886				23,891,890
1887	16,064,424	42,933,463		26, 869, 039
1888	15, 924, 157	52, 430, 030		36, 505, 873
1889	5,768,180	40, 340, 254		34,572,07
1890	9, 534, 400	28, 382, 190		18,847,790
1891	18, 934, 355	21, 235, 457		[2,301,102]
1892	12,867,044	11,624,877	1,242,167	
1893	41, 584, 000	8,095,313	33, 488, 687	
1894	10,890,492	13,008,267		2, 117, 77,
1895	20, 752, 231	12, 526, 159	8, 226, 072	
1896	31,714,656	9,843,648	21,871,008	
1897	7,008,014	14,613,787		7,605,773
1898	34, 682, 825	17,087,925	17,594,900	l. <b></b>
1899	19, 110, 552	15, 198, 118	3, 912, 434	
1900	101,645,393	16, 537, 068	85, 108, 325	
1901	123, 100, 200	15,951,527	107, 148, 673	
1902	42,620,682	21,868,006	20, 752, 676	
1903	68, 177, 467	28, 474, 958	39, 702, 509	
1904.	69, 532, 176	31,930,783	37,601,393	
1905	90, 753, 284	22, 732, 060	68,021,224	
1906.	84, 085, 260	25, 055, 739	59, 029, 521	
1907	56, 303, 658	27, 980, 139	28, 323, 519	
1908	141, 273, 164	80,025,078	61,248,086	
1300	171,210,101	00,020,010	01,240,000	
Total	1, 215, 540, 566	795, 180, 535	641, 850, 562	221, 490, 531
November 1, 1908, to January 31, 1909	22,959,950	13, 367, 490	9,592,460	
April 30, 1909	25, 351, 891	18, 156, 562	7, 195, 329	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
July 31, 1909	17, 505, 525	10, 108, 131	7,397,390	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Detober 31, 1909	16, 687, 078	6,801,113	9, 885, 965	
Total. Surrendered to this office and retired from Janu-	1, 298, 045, 006	843, 613, 831	675, 921, 706	221, 490, 53
ary 14, 1875, to October 31, 1909		22,850,942		22,850,942
Grand total	1, 298, 045, 006	866, 464, 773	675, 921, 706	244, 341, 473

No. 18.—National-Bank Notes Issued, Redeemed, and Outstanding, by Denominations and Amounts, on October 31 in each Year from 1864 to 1909, Inclusive.

Year.		Ones.	Twos.	Fives.	Tens.	Twenties.	Fifties.	One hundreds.	Five hundreds.	One thou- sands.	Total.	Issued during current year.
1864	IssuedRedeemed			\$26,924,100	\$19,708,260	<b>\$</b> 6, <b>5</b> 36, 920	\$2,491,300	\$2,903,400	\$250,000		\$58,813,980	\$58,813,980
1865	Outstanding. Issued. Redeemed.	\$2,020,167	\$1,346,778	26,924,100 84,796,000 104,820	19,708,260 53,493,210 195,800	6,536,920 28,209,500 26,580	2,491,300 10,349,700	2,903,400 15,033,600 89,500	250,000 5,446,500	\$4,404,000 1,000	58,813,980 205,099,455	146, 285, 475
1866	Outstanding Issued	2,020,167 $7,699,182$	1,346,778 5,156,012	84,691,180 111,115,620	53, 297, 410 75, 807, 000	28, 182, 920 42, 278, 700	46,550 10,303,150 16,473,700	14,944,100 24,657,500	5, 446, 500 6, 669, 500	4,403,000 4,728,000	464, 250 204, 635, 205 294, 585, 214	89, 485, 759
1867	Outstanding Issued	7,680 7,691,502 8,396,179	11,700 $5,144,312$ $5,622,722$	153, 175 110, 962, 445 113, 535, 300	225, 390 75, 581, 610 77, 899, 270	42,060 42,236,640 43,615,720	76,050 16,397,650 17,469,850	172,700 24,484,800 26,243,600	302,500 6,367,000 6,691,500	507,000 4,221,000 4,728,000	1,498,255 293,086,959 304,202,141	9,616,927
1868	Redeemed. Outstanding. Issued	58,606 8,337,573	42,356 5,580,366 5,990,468	753,855 112,781,445 115,738,140	510,620 77,388,650 79,227,620	198,080 43,417,640 44,430,700	432,300 17,037,550 17,775,450	877,000 25,366,600 26,766,600	671,500 6,020,000 6,744,500	1,563,000 3,165,000 4,746,000	5,107,317 299,094,824 310,367,276	
	RedeemedOutstanding	272,997 8,674,801	156,016 5,834,452	2,515,095 113,223,045	1,300,500 77,927,120	759,760 43,670,940	880,950 16,894,500	1,598,000 25,168,600	909,000 5,835,500	1,858,000 2,888,000	10, 250, 318 300, 116, 958	8,376,450
1869	Issued Redeemed Outstanding	973, 427 8, 690, 157	6, 468, 392 497, 538 5, 970, 854	118,674,740 5,146,030 113,528,710	81, 107, 820 2, 847, 390 78, 260, 430	45, 490, 040 1, 496, 400 43, 993, 640	18, 205, 350 1, 502, 050 16, 703, 300	27, 526, 300 2, 708, 100 24, 818, 200	6,838,500 1,347,000 5,491,500	4,769,000 2,501,000 2,268,000	318, 743, 726 19, 018, 935 299, 724, 791	16,667,875
1870	Issued Redeemed Outstanding	10, 843, 693 2, 752, 688 8, 091, 005	7,256,558 1,437,318 5,819,240	124, 376, 620 9, 035, 250 115, 341, 370	85, 118, 950 5, 060, 560 80, 058, 390	48, 208, 980 2, 701, 960 45, 507, 020	19, 180, 600 2, 501, 050 16, 679, 550	28,667,200 4,587,500 24,079,700	6,980,000 2,096,000 4,884,000	4,779,000 3,380,000 1,399,000	335, 411, 601 33, 552, 326 301, 859, 275	16,667,875
1871	Issued	12,673,867 5,471,799	8, 482, 434 3, 114, 890	142, 195, 820 17, 014, 975 125, 180, 845	98,246,300 9,689,570	56, 132, 040 5, 076, 520	21, 806, 850 4, 277, 250	32, 365, 500 7, 846, 100 24, 519, 400	7,326,500 3,078,000	4,843,000 4,028,000	384, 072, 311 59, 597, 104	48,660,710
1872	Issued Redeemed	14, 297, 360 7, 919, 388	5, 367, 544 9, 565, 256 4, 816, 778	159,666,740 29,803,335	88, 556, 730 112, 534, 520 16, 997, 020	51,055,520 64,513,760 8,777,040	17, 529, 600 24, 859, 950 6, 309, 000	36,779,700 11,098,900	4, 248, 500 7, 810, 500 3, 933, 500	815,000 4,933,000 4,315,000	324, 475, 207 434, 960, 786 93, 969, 961	50,888,475
1873	Outstanding Issued Redeemed	15, 526, 189	4,748,478 10,390,222 6,241,446	129, 863, 405 174, 472, 280 45, 709, 815	95, 537, 500 125, 603, 990 25, 730, 700	55,736,720 72,164,380 13,061,420	18,550,950 27,987,100 8,448,800	25,680,800 41,661,000 14,405,700	3,877,000 8,233,000 4,829,000	618,000 5,158,000 4,530,000	340, 990, 825 481, 196, 161 132, 848, 487	46, 235, 375
1874	Outstanding Issued Redeemed	16, 550, 259	4,148,776 11,078,226 7,110,038	128, 762, 465 196, 215, 680 65, 208, 025	99, 873, 290 133, 370, 760 39, 127, 070	59,102,960 79,242,180 19,832,160	19,538,300 33,348,500 11,577,800	27, 255, 300 49, 250, 200 19, 657, 200	3, 404, 000 8, 657, 000 5, 838, 000	628,000 5,250,000 4,683,000	348, 347, 674 532, 962, 805 184, 176, 899	51,766,644
1875	Outstanding	5, 406, 653 18, 048, 176	3,968,188 12,079,504	131,007,655 235,275,920	94, 243, 690 174, 105, 070	59,410,020 105,921,280	21,770,700 44,209,250	29, 593, 000 64, 585, 800	2,819,000 9,223,000	567,000 5,540,000	348, 785, 906 668, 988, 000	136,025,195
1876	RedeemedOutstandingIssued	3,956,050 18,851,264	9, 233, 246 2, 846, 258 12, 614, 896	124, 633, 860 110, 642, 060 258, 917, 640	76, 085, 320 98, 019, 750 200, 086, 520	40, 489, 280 65, 432, 000 121, 729, 840	19,051,850 25,157,400 49,281,750	29,942,800 34,643,000 71,092,000	7, 236, 500 1, 986, 500 9, 345, 500	5,047,000 493,000 5,549,000	325, 811, 982 343, 176, 018 747, 468, 410	78, 480, 410
1877	Redeemed Outstanding Issued	15, 556, 708 3, 294, 556 20, 618, 024	10, 249, 092 2, 365, 804 13, 793, 936	161,910,280 97,007,360 284,084,240	103, 692, 140 96, 394, 380 222, 660, 640	57, 444, 920 64, 284, 920 135, 525, 060	25, 789, 200 23, 492, 550 53, 990, 050	39,578,500 31,513,500 76,733,700	8, 108, 500 1, 237, 000 9, 996, 000	5,272,000 277,000 5,678,000	427, 601, 340 319, 867, 070 823, 079, 650	75,611,240
1878	Redeemed Outstanding	16, 815, 568 3, 802, 456	11, 111, 052 2, 682, 884 15, 035, 530	190, 579, 340 93, 504, 900 305, 956, 440	124, 347, 790 98, 312, 850 241, 572, 930	70, 470, 560 65, 054, 500 146, 883, 340	31,733,950 22,256,100 57,379,900	47,931,700 28,802,000 81,292,300	8,807,500 1,188,500 10,090,000	5,411,000 267,000 6,214,000	507, 208, 460 315, 871, 190 886, 904, 855	63,825,205
1010	Issued Redeemed Outstanding	18, 194, 196	12,053,384 2,992,146	213, 417, 165	138,591,490 102,981,440	79,063,560	36,411,100 20,968,800	54, 185, 900 27, 106, 400	9,447,500 642,500	5,900,000	567, 264, 295	63,825,205

1879	Issued	23, 169, 677	15, 495, 038	327, 892, 200	259, 042, 230	157, 399, 020	60,589,050	85,074,000 1	10,270,000 [	6,350,000   945,281,215   4	58, 376, 360
	Redeemed	19,600,477	13,002,540	229, 980, 380	149, 305, 990	85, 146, 860	39, 263, 150	58, 160, 400	9,643,500	6,057,000   610,160,297	
	Outstanding	3,569,200	2, 492, 498	97,911,820	109, 736, 240	72, 252, 160	21,325,900	26,913,600	626,500	293,000   335,120,918	
1880	Issued	23, 169, 677	15, 495, 038	345,659,880	272,031,680	165, 327, 960	62,694,250	87,951,000	10, 366, 500	6, 373, 000   989, 068, 985	43, 787, 770
	Redeemed	20, 875, 215	13,887,778	245, 749, 120	158, 211, 100	90,096,400	41, 274, 950	61,060,100	9,742,000		
	Outstanding	2, 294, 462	1,607,260	99, 910, 760	113, 820, 580	75, 231, 560	21,419,300	26,890,900	624,500	249,000   342,048,322	
1881	Issued	23, 169, 677	15,495,038	368,062,520	294, 775, 190	178, 816, 340	67, 879, 700	95, 973, 200	10,964,500	7, 154, 000 1, 062, 290, 165	73, 221, 180
	Redeemed	21,838,565	14,572,868	267, 582, 440	173, 466, 350	98,099,840	44, 594, 500	66,020,200	10,247,500		
	Outstanding	1,331,112	922,170	100, 480, 080	121, 308, 840	80,716,500	23, 285, 200	29,953,000	717,000	211,000   358,924,902	::-::::
1882	Issued Redeemed	23, 169, 677	15,495,038	393, 487, 120	320, 422, 600	195, 035, 680	72,667,200	103, 513, 800	11,378,500	7, 197, 000   1, 142, 366, 615   8	80,076,450
	Redeemed	22, 353, 877	14,968,280	296, 566, 165	197, 709, 340	111, 434, 140	49,009,100	71,913,000	10,440,000		
	Outstanding	815,800	526, 758	96,920,955	122, 713, 260	83,601,540	23,658,100	31,600,800	938, 500	207,000   360,982,713	70 401 070
1883	Issued	23, 169, 677	15, 495, 038	417, 236, 040	345, 440, 860	211, 576, 920	77,801,450	111, 474, 200	11,566,500		78,681,070
	Redeemed	22, 593, 909	15, 141, 806	325, 712, 835	227, 123, 550	128, 492, 760	54, 535, 150	78, 912, 500	10,683,500		· · · · · · · · · · ·
1004	Outstanding Issued	575, 768	353, 232	91,523,205	118, 317, 310	83, 084, 160	23, 266, 300	32,561,700	883,000	195,000 350,759,675	81,046,310
1884	Issued	23, 169, 677 22, 671, 936	15, 495, 038	440, 505, 940	371, 821, 020	228, 841, 820	83,051,500	119,977,000	11,853,000		31,040,310
	Redeemed	22,671,936	15, 206, 570	355, 196, 785	260, 501, 070	149, 635, 240	60,828,650 $22,222,850$	87, 454, 300	10,990,500	7,156,000 969,641,051	
1005	Outstanding Issued	497, 741 23, 169, 677	288, 468	85, 309, 155	111,319,950	79, 206, 580 246, 363, 460		32,522,700   128,770,600	862,500 $11,947,000$	223,000 332,452,944 7,379,000 1,385,134,435	83,040,440
1885	Dadoomad	23, 169, 677	15, 495, 038 15, 257, 754	466,042,000	398,040,010 293,828,720	171, 275, 940	87,927,650 67,288,100	97, 192, 200	11,363,500	7, 238, 000 1, 070, 261, 507	83,040,440
	Redeemed	437,714	237, 284	384,085,330 81,956,670	104, 211, 290	75,087,520	20,639,550	31, 578, 400	583,500	141,000 314,872,928	
1886	Outstanding Issued	23, 169, 677	15, 495, 038	488, 336, 800	416, 959, 700	258, 912, 360	90,759,700	134, 202, 100	11,947,000	7,379,000 1,447,161,375	62,026,940
1000	Redeemed	22,757,987	15, 279, 612	405, 546, 320	317, 673, 780	187, 957, 120	72, 565, 050	105, 533, 000	11,569,000	7,290,000 1,146,170,869	02,020,340
	Outstanding	411.690	215, 426	82,790,480	99, 286, 920	70, 955, 240	18, 194, 650	28, 669, 100	378,000	89,000 300,990,506	
1887	Issued	23, 169, 677	15, 495, 038	502, 277, 620	427, 627, 990	266, 022, 900	92, 481, 650	137, 516, 600	11,947,000	7, 379, 000 1, 483, 917, 475	36,756,100
1007	Redeemed	22, 776, 403	15, 293, 440	425, 853, 955	337, 999, 280	201, 838, 860	76, 807, 150	112,745,300	11,646,500		
1	RedeemedOutstanding	393, 274	201, 598	76, 423, 665	89, 628, 710	64, 184, 040	15,674,500	24, 771, 300	300,500		
1888	Issued	23, 169, 677	15, 495, 038	520, 506, 800	442, 223, 330	275, 754, 140	94, 893, 350	142, 217, 600	11,947,000	7, 379, 000 1, 533, 585, 935	49,668,460
1000	Redeemed	22, 783, 281	15, 298, 872	453,086,540	364, 436, 600	218, 806, 920	81, 230, 400	119,872,000	11,706,500		,,
	Redeemed Outstanding	386, 396	196, 166	67, 420, 260	77, 786, 730	56,947,220	13,662,950	22, 345, 600	240,500		
1889	Issued	23, 169, 677	15, 495, 038	532,659,620	451, 361, 990	281, 804, 220	95, 997, 250	144, 384, 000	11,947,000	7, 379, 000 1, 564, 197, 795	30,611,860
	RedeemedOutstanding	22, 794, 643	15, 306, 858	476,027,775	386, 221, 110	232,686,320	84,750,700	125,601,800	11,737,500	7, 327, 000 1, 362, 453, 706	
	Outstanding	375,034	188,180	56,631,845	65, 140, 880	49, 117, 900	11, 246, 550	18,782,200	209,500	52,000 201,744,089	
1890	Issued	23, 169, 677	15, 495, 038	544, 788, 840	461, 240, 000	288, 323, 560	97, 468, 100	147, 273, 300	11,947,000		32, 886, 720
	Redeemed	22, 800, 061	15, 311, 146	494, 306, 190	403,621,260	244, 251, 900	87, 709, 800	130, 537, 200	11,764,000		
	Outstanding	369,616	183,892	50, 482, 650	57,618,740	44,071,660	9,758,300	16,736,100	183,000	46,000   179,449,958	
1891	Issued	23, 169, 677	15, 495, 038	561, 426, 260	474, 952, 880	297, 355, 680	99, 848, 700	151,976,100	11,947,000	7, 379, 000 1, 643, 550, 335	46, 465, 820
	Redeemed	22, 802, 625	15,313,292	511, 284, 975	421, 173, 990	256, 301, 380	90, 406, 400	135, 172, 500	11,779,500		
	Outstanding	367, 052	181,746	50, 141, 285	53, 778, 890	41,054,300	9, 442, 300	16,803,600	167,500	42,000   171,978,673	49,951,350
1892	Issued	23, 169, 677	15, 495, 038	577, 190, 300	491,530,600	308, 389, 420	102, 085, 550	156, 315, 100	11,947,000	7, 379, 000 1, 693, 501, 685	49,951,350
	Redeemed	22, 806, 348	15, 316, 106	527, 218, 370	437, 176, 700	267, 451, 740	92, 916, 700	139, 439, 800	11, 794, 000		
*000	Outstanding	363, 329	178,932	49, 971, 930	54, 353, 900	40,937,680	9, 168, 850	16,875,300	153,000	34,000 172,036,921	00 104 070
1893	Issued	23, 169, 677	15, 495, 038	605, 475, 540	519, 398, 970	326,900,880	105, 970, 750	163,949,500	11,947,000		86, 184, 670
	Redeemed	22, 810, 808	15, 319, 508	543, 392, 670 62, 082, 870	452, 919, 540	278, 070, 440 48, 830, 440	95, 400, 300	143, 918, 400	11,807,500	7,346,000 1,570,985,166	
1004	Outstanding Issued	358, 869	175,530		66,479,430	340, 460, 600	10,570,450	20,031,100	139,500	33,000 208,701,189	66,586,360
1894	Redeemed	23, 169, 677 22, 813, 727	15, 495, 038 15, 321, 664	630,757,720 568,047,950	539, 903, 580 474, 251, 610	292, 191, 960	108, 420, 000 98, 256, 200	168,740,100 149,084,000	11,947,000 11,817,500	7,379,000   1,846,272,715   7,348,000   1,639,132,611	50,000,000
	Outstanding	355, 950	173, 374	62,709,770	65,651,970	48, 268, 640	10, 163, 800	19,656,100	129,500	31,000   207,140,104	• • • • • • • • •
1895	Issued	23, 169, 677	15, 495, 038	652, 869, 420	556, 374, 550	351, 310, 920	111, 083, 050	173, 825, 100	11.947.000	7,379,000 1,903,453,755	57, 181, 040
1090	Redeemed	22, 816, 231	15, 323, 762	587, 176, 685	489, 894, 730	302, 298, 800	100, 367, 300	152, 911, 100	11,824,000		01,101,010
	Outstanding	353, 446	171, 276	65,692,735	66, 479, 820	49,012,120	10,715,750	20, 914, 000	123,000	29,000 213,491,147	
1896	Issued		15, 495, 038	682,044,800	580,697,100	367, 415, 620	113, 923, 900	179, 480, 200	11,947,000	7, 379, 000 1, 981, 552, 335	78,098,580
2000	Redeemed	22, 817, 982	15, 325, 066		508, 853, 150	314, 158, 980	102,940,650			7, 351,000 1,747,114,763	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
•	***************************************	,, , , , , , ,	20,020,000	,,100	,, 100	,,	,,		,, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	.,,,,,	

No. 18.—National-Bank Notes Issued, Redeemed, and Outstanding, by Denominations and Amounts, on October 31 in each Year from 1864 to 1909, Inclusive—Continued.

Year.		Ones.	Twos.	Fives.	Tens.	Twenties.	Fifties.	One hundreds.	Five hundreds.	One thou- sands.	Total.	Issued during current year.
1896	Outstanding	\$351,695	\$169,972	\$75,821,065	\$71,843,950	\$53,256,640	\$10,983,250	\$21,864,500	\$118,500	\$28,000	\$234,437,572	
1897	Issued	23,169,677	15,495,038	715,811,820	604,188,140	382,964,400	117,184,950	185,939,200	11,947,000	7,379,000	2,064,079,225	\$82,526.890
	Redeemed	22,819,141	15,326,004	642,879,715	533,020,990	330,176,200	106,399,050	164, 254, 400	11,836,500	7,351,000	1,834,063,000	
	Outstanding	350,536	169,034	72,932,105	71,167,150	52,788,200	10,785,900	21,684,800	110,500	28,000	230,016,225	
1898	Issued	23,169,677	15,495,038	744,880,780	628, 256, 250	398,844,140	120,684,300	192,892,300	11,947,000	7,379,000	2,143,548,485	79,469,260
	Redeemed	22,820,496	15,326,836	670,888,605	553,593,290	343,369,700	109,191,200	169,653,400	11,838,500	7,351,000	1,904,033,027	1
	Outstanding	349,181	168,202	73,992,175	74,662,960	55, 474, 440	11,493,100	23,238,900	108,500	28,000	239, 515, 458	
1899	Issued	23,169,677	15,495,038	771,540,360	648,025,440	411,949,920	123, 193, 200	197,877,500	11,947,000	7,379,000	2,210,577,135	67,028,650
	Redeemed	22,821,399	15,327,570	696,080,655	572,065,230	355, 470, 780	111,900,000	174,765,300	11,842,500	7,351,000	1,967,624,434	
	Outstanding	348,278	167,468	75,459,705	75,960,210	56, 479, 140	11,293,200	23,112,200	104,500	28,000	242,952,701	
1900	Issued	23,169,677	15,495,038	793,221,520	718,638,230	458,928,920	131,381,650	214,224,900	11,947,000	7,379,000	2,374,385,935	163,808,800
	Redeemed	22,822,125	15,327,982	722,857,925	595,549,950	370,520,820	115,194,750	181,335,700	11,844,500		2,042,805,752	
	Outstanding	347,552	167,056	70,363,595	123,088,280	88,408,100	16,186,900	32,889,200	102,500	27,000	331,580,183	
1901	Issued	23,169,677	15,495,038	811,372,680	773,811,540	495,635,500	135,738,100	222,937,600	11,947,000		2,497,486,135	123,100,200
	Redeemed	22,822,948	15,328,632	751,107,035	630,531,420	391,181,100	119,005,900	188,506,700	11,850,000	7,354,000	2,137,687,735	
	Outstanding	346,729	166,406	60,265,645	143,280,120	104, 454, 460	16,732,200	34,430,900	97,000	25,000	350,708,400	
1902	Issued	23,169,677	15,495,038	836,516,480	831,418,770	534,035,360	139,790,950	231,043,300	11,947,000		2,630,795,575	133,309,440
	Redeemed	22,823,693	15,329,064	775,033,700	677,153,380	419,234,460	123,843,700	197,809,900	11,851,000	7,354,000	2,250,432,897	
	Outstanding	345,984	165,974	61,482,780	154,265,390	114,800,900	15,947,250	33,233,400	96,000	25,000	380,362,678	
1903	Issued	23,169,677	15,495,038	868,388,540	913,971,810	589,070,720	145,720,550	242,902,500	11,947,000		2,818,044,835	187,249,260
2000	Redeemed	22,823,721	15,329,078	806,107,560	738,070,880	459,117,980	129,286,850	208,604,800	11,853,000		2,398,547,869	20,,220,200
	Outstanding	345,956	165,960	62, 280, 980	175,900,930	129, 952, 740	16, 433, 700	34, 297, 700	94,000	25,000	419, 496, 966	
1904	Issued	23,169,677	15,495,038		1,009,278,600	652,608,580	152,628,650	256,718,700	11,947,000		3,031,506,945	213, 462, 110
1001	Redeemed	22,824,750	15,329,872	840,173,505	815,500,950	506,857,140	134,915,750	219,528,400	11,853,500	7,355,000	2,574,338,867	210, 102, 110
	Outstanding	344,927	165,166	62,108,195	193,777,650	145,751,440	17,712,900	37,190,300	93,500	24,000	457,168,078	
1905	Issued	23,169,677	15,495,038	950,007,240	1 130 564 820	733, 466, 060	160,202,500	271,866,400	11,947,000		3,304,097,735	272,590,790
1000	Redeemed	22,825,119	15,330,116	876, 515, 625	905,801,090	733,466,060 565,477,240	141,735,300	232,809,900	11,854,500	7,355,000	2,779,703,890	
	Outstanding	344,558	164,922	73,491,615	224,763,730	167,988,820	18,467,200	39,056,500	92,500	24,000	524,393,845	
1906	Issued	23,169,677	15,495,038		1,240,988,000	805,831,300	167,811,650	287,084,700	11,947,000		3,566,012,225	261,914,490
1500	Redeemed	22,825,423	15,330,328	915,147,420	996,132,780	621,053,860	148,214,600	245,040,600	11,855,500	7,355,000	2,982,955,511	201,011,100
	Outstanding	344,254	164,710	91,158,440	244,855,220	184,777,440	19,597,050	42,044,100	91,500	24,000	583,056,714	
1907	Issued	23,169,677	15, 495, 038	1.079.440.160	1,338,576,420	859,365,420	171,765,950	294,993,300	11,947,000	7,379,000	3,802,131,965	236,119,740
1301	Redeemed	22,825,429	15,330,330	959, 165, 950	1,088,629,890	675,948,800	154,378,950	256,778,200	11,856,000	7,355,000	3,192,268,549	200,110,110
	Outstanding	344,248	164,708	120,274,210	249,946,530	183,416,620	17,387,000	38,215,100	91,000	24,000	609,863,416	
1908	Issued	23,169,677	15,495,038	1,165,615,720	1,507,820,550	951,813,720	178,149,200	307,759,800	11,947,000	7,379,000	4,169,149,705	367,017,740
1000	Redeemed	22,825,802	15,330,568	1,034,454,335	1,225,988,270	756,563,780	160,616,150	268, 432, 600	11,857,000		3,503,423,505	301,011,140
	Outstanding	343,875	164,470	131,161,385	281,832,280	195,249,940	17,533,050	39,327,200	90,000	24,000	665,726,200	
1909	Issued	23,169,677	15,495,038	1,272,288,860		1,054,878,380	183,972,400	319,406,200	11,947,000	7,379,000	4,582,302,215	413, 152, 510
1909		23,169,677	15 220 710	1 121 221 225	1,693,765,660		167,358,900	281,807,200	11,858,000	7,356,000	3,878,482,225	415, 102, 010
	Redeemed			1,131,221,365	1,390,491,960	850,232,020				23,000	703,819,990	
	Outstanding	343,613	164,322	141,067,495	303,273,700	204,646,360	16,613,500	37,599,000	89,000	∪∪0,000	109,019,990	

Note 1.—First issue December 21, 1863; first redemption April 5, 1865.

Note 2.—Circulation outstanding is exclusive of gold notes and nonpresented fractions.

No. 19.—National Gold Bank Notes Issued, Redeemed, and the Amount Outstanding October 31, 1909.

Denomination.	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.
Fives. Pens Pwenties Pifties One hundreds Pive hundreds One thousands	746, 470. 00 722, 580. 00 404, 850. 00 809, 700. 00	\$346, 885. 00 721, 550. 00 706, 280. 00 399, 150. 00 801, 300. 00 340, 500. 00	\$17,255.00 24,920.00 16,300.00 5,700.00 8,400.00 2,000.00
Total	3,465,240.00	3,390,665.00	74, 575. 00 104. 50 74, 679. 50

No. 20.—National-Bank Notes of Each Denomination Outstanding on March 13, 1900, and on October 31, 1901 to 1909.a

Mar. 13, 1900.	Oct. 31, 1901.	Oct. 31, 1902.	Oct. 31, 1903.	Oct. 31, 1904.
\$348,275.00 167,466.00	\$346,729.00 166,406.00	\$345, 984. 00	\$345, 956. 00 165, 960, 00	\$344,927.00 165,166.00
		61, 482, 780, 00		62, 108, 195, 00
79, 378, 160.00	143, 280, 120.00	154, 265, 390.00	175,900,930.00	193,777,650.00
			129,952,740.00	145,751,440.00
			10,433,700.00	17,712,900.00 37,190,300.00
				93, 500, 00
27,000.00	25,000.00	25,000.00	25,000.00	24,000.00
32, 409. 00	34,315.00	35, 431. 50	36, 492. 50	37, 487. 00
254, 026, 230. 00	359,832,715.00	380, 398, 109. 50	419, 533, 458. 50	457, 205, 565. 00
38,004,155.00	31,634,101.00	44,614,920.50	38,882,637.50	32,674,984.00
216,022,075.00	328, 198, 614. 00	335, 783, 189. 00	380, 650, 821.00	424, 530, 581.00
Oct. 31, 1905.	Oct. 31, 1906.	Oct. 31, 1907.	Oct. 31, 1908.	Oct. 31, 1909.
\$344,558.00	\$344,254.00	\$344,248.00	\$343,875.00	\$343,613.00
164, 922. 00	164,710.00	164,708.00	164, 470.00	164, 322.00
				141,067,495.00
				303, 273, 700. 00 204, 646, 360. 00
				16,613,500.00
39,056,500.00	42,044,100.00	38, 215, 100.00	39, 327, 200.00	37,599,000.00
				89,000.00
				23,000.00 45,887.00
	20,030.30	42,020.00	44,000.00	40,007.00
524, 432, 584. 50	583,096,800.50	609, 905, 441. 50	665,770,208.00	703,865,877.00
34,394,779.00 490,037,806.00	46,163,630.50 536,933,169.50	47,252,852.00 562,727,614.00	39,065,637.50 626,779,350.00	25, 521, 114. 00 678, 344, 763. 00
	\$348, 275. 00 167, 466. 00 79, 310, 710. 00 79, 317, 710. 00 79, 378, 160. 00 58, 770, 660. 00 11, 784, 150. 00 24, 103, 400. 00 27, 000. 00 32, 409. 00  254, 026, 230. 00  38, 004, 155. 00 216, 022, 075. 00  Oct. 31, 1905.  \$344, 558. 00 164, 922. 00 73, 491, 615. 00 224, 763, 730. 00 167, 988, 820. 00 92, 500. 00 92, 500. 00 92, 500. 00 92, 500. 00 38, 739. 50	\$348,275.00 167,466.00 167,466.00 166,406.00 79,310,710.00 60,265,645.00 11,784,150.00 124,103,400.00 32,700.00 32,409.00 34,430,000 34,430,000 32,409.00 359,832,715.00 38,004,155.00 38,004,155.00 38,004,155.00 38,004,155.00 38,004,155.00 38,198,614.00 0ct. 31, 1905.  \$344,588.00 164,922.00 164,922.00 164,922.00 164,922.00 164,922.00 164,922.00 164,922.00 164,922.00 164,922.00 184,477,20.00 18,467,20.00 18,467,20.00 18,467,20.00 39,056,500.00 24,000.00 24,000.00 24,000.00 24,000.00 38,739.50 40,086.50	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$

a Gold notes not included.

No. 21.—NATIONAL-BANK NOTES OUTSTANDING AND THE AMOUNT AND PER CENT OF NOTES OF \$5 ON MARCH 14, 1900, OCTOBER 31, 1900 TO 1909.<sup>a</sup>

D.A.	Total	\$5 notes.		
Date.	circulation.	Amount.	Per cent.	
March 14, 1900	\$254,026,230	\$79,310,710	31.2	
October 31, 1900	331,580,183	70,363,595	21.2	
October 31, 1901	359,798,400 380,362,678	60, 265, 645 61, 482, 780	16.7 16.1	
October 31, 1903.		62,280,980	14.8	
October 31, 1904	457,168,078	62, 108, 195	13.6	
October 31, 1905	524,393,845	73,491,615	14.01	
October 31, 1906	583,056,714	91,158,440	15. 63	
October 31, 1907	609,863,416	120,274,210	19.72	
October 31, 1908.	665,726,200	131,161,385	19.70	
October 31, 1909	703,819,990	141,067,495	20.05	

a Gold notes not included.

No. 22.—Number and Denominations of National-Bank Notes Issued and Redeemed Since the Organization of the System and the Number Outstanding October 31, 1909.

Denomination.	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.
Ones Twos. Fives. Tens Twenties Fifities One hundreds. Five hundreds. One thousands.	7,747,519 254,457,772 169,376,566 52,743,919 3,679,448 3,194,062 23,894	22,826,064 7,665,358 226,244,273 139,049,196 42,511,601 3,347,178 2,818,072 23,716 7,356	343,613 82,161 28,213,499 30,327,370 10,232,318 332,270 375,990 178
Total.	514, 400, 236	444, 492, 794	69, 907, 432

### No. 23.—Vault Account of Currency Received and Issued by this Bureau during the Year, and the Amount on Hand October 31, 1909.

National-bank currency in vaults at close of business October 31, 1908	\$377,220,210 720,883,590
Total to account for	1,098,103,800
Total withdrawn	432,061,410
Amount in vaults at close of business October 31, 1909.	666,042,390

No. 24.—NATIONAL BANKS WHICH HAD NO CIRCULATION OCTOBER 31, 1909.

	Capital.	Bonds.
Irvington National Bank, Irvington, N. Y. Rogers National Bank, Jefferson, Tex.	\$25,000 25,000	\$6,250 6,250
Total	50,000	12,500

No. 25.—"Additional Circulation" Issued and Retired, by States, during the Year ended October 31, 1909, and Total Amount Issued and Retired since June 20, 1874.a

	C	Ci <b>rcul</b> ation is	sued.	
States and Territories.	Under act of July 12, 1882.	Additional.	Total.	Circulation retired.
Maine	\$50	\$43,000	\$42,050	Ø155 020
Maine New Hampshire	70,540	201,695	\$43,050 272,235	\$155,936 116,314
Vermont.	24,570	380,020	404, 590	239, 706
Massachusetts	103,905	2, 480, 800	404, 590 2, 584, 705	4,769,154
Rhode Island	20	246,050 1,003,920	246,070 1,003,920	125, 697 602, 000
New York.	21,135	13, 121, 530	13,142,665	13, 297, 371
New Jersev	143, 527	2,009,315	2, 152, 842	1,040,467
Pennsylvania Delaware	391,332	6,647,190	2,152,842 7,038,522	4,711,578
Delaware	80	62, 500	62,580	1,210
Maryland	130, 490	791, 440	921, 930	1,064,455
District of Columbia Virginia	62, 400	575,000 1,718,620	575,000 1,781,020	280, 349 656, 765
West Virginia	46, 520	611,500	658,020	161,751
North Carolina.	9,600	632, 270	641,870	159,560
South Carolina	75,875	493,000	568, 875	153,720
Georgia Florida	59, 225 5	1,057,200 887,190	1,116,425 887,195	140, 420 78, 640
Alabama.	69,850	534, 590	604, 440	317,000
Mississippi	66,150	419, 260	485, 410	88, 353
Louisiaña		419, 260 361, 750	485, 410 361, 750	1,160,081
Texas	419,900	5,099,000	5,518,900	1,347,937
Arkansas	81,597	375,010 1,053,250	375,010 1,134,847	39,150 491,809
Tennessee	96, 759	516, 105	612,864	332,172
Missouri	11,900	2,626,010	2,637,910	875, 515
Ohio	43, 134	5, 331, 080	5, 374, 214	2,716,990
Indiana	183, 510	2, 304, 460	2, 487, 970 6, 816, 757	494, 797
Illinois	92, 317 101, 355	6,724,440 958,750	1,060,105	5, 193, 991 715, 895
Wisconsin	85, 495	1, 428, 700	1,514,195	1,064,246
Iowa	35, 240	1,906,660	1,941,900	473, 129
Minnesota	38, 44)	2, 231, 347	2, 269, 787	878,634
Kansas Nebraska	204,765 144,367	463,990	668,755	429, 267
Nevada	5, 157	1,465,750 83,500	1,610,117 88,657	704, 699 5, 215
Oregon	80, 440	623, 830	704, 270	192, 917
Colorado	37, 190 4, 200	762, 960 395, 250	800, 150	518, 357
IdahoMontana	4,200	395, 250	399, 450	42,050
Wyoming	55, 547	412,750	468, 297 171, 000	32,650 20,511
North Dakota	1,000	171,000 676,760	677,760	47, 150
South Dakota	53,600	616,520	670,120	48,045
Washington		2,181,300	2, 181, 300	391,898
California	1,057,164 18,217	4, 549, 450 245, 000	5, 606, 614 263, 217	1, 268, 630 59, 202
New Mexico (Territory)	8, 500	96, 250	104,750	27,658
Arizona (Territory)		77 010	77,010	13, 250
Oklahoma (Territory)		706,900	706,900	686,905
Oklahoma (Territory). Alaska (Territory). Hawaii (Territory).		8,500	8,500	
Porto Rico (Territory)		0,000		
Total	4,135,068	78, 369, 372	82, 504, 440	48, 433, 196
Surrendered to this office and retired	2, 100, 000	10, 309, 372	02, 504, 440	287,030
From June 20, 1874, to October 31, 1909		<b></b>	1,141,405,414	797, 992, 059
Surrendered and retired same dates				22, 623, 912
Grand total	4, 135, 068	78, 369, 372	1, 223, 909, 854	869, 336, 197

a Notes of gold banks not included in this table.

No. 26.—NATIONAL-BANK NOTES RECEIVED MONTHLY FOR REDEMPTION BY THE COMPTROLLER OF THE CURRENCY DURING THE YEAR ENDED OCTOBER 31, 1909, AND THE AMOUNT RECEIVED DURING THE SAME PERIOD AT THE REDEMPTION AGENCY OF THE TREASURY, TOGETHER WITH THE TOTAL AMOUNT RECEIVED SINCE THE APPROVAL OF THE ACT OF JUNE 20, 1874.

	Received				
Month.	From national banks in connection				Received at the United States Treas-
	with reduc- tion of circu- lation and replacement with new notes.	For replacement with new notes.	Retire- ment account.	Total.	ury redemption agency.
November, 1908. December, 1908. January, 1909. February, 1909. March, 1909. April, 1909. May, 1909. June, 1909. July, 1909. August, 1909. September, 1909. October, 1909.	40 155, 190 38, 630 10, 945 25, 170 480 2, 010 9, 150 1, 210 15, 530	\$25,012,430 17,694,017 28,109,205 28,375,753 31,048,255 29,276,537 32,580,258 32,328,900 26,980,720 24,036,822 26,210,925	\$4,556,350 4,673,960 6,869,410 5,829,945 6,131,200 4,318,240 4,186,460 3,480,283 2,612,103 2,166,800 1,798,300 1,810,145	\$29, 599, 270 22, 368, 017 35, 133, 805 34, 244, 328 37, 190, 400 33, 619, 947 36, 767, 198 35, 811, 193 29, 601, 973 26, 106, 160 25, 850, 652 28, 033, 090	\$27, 801, 458 34, 874, 210 56, 627, 458 37, 227, 225 42, 637, 791 46, 125, 141 48, 287, 752 47, 935, 059 46, 403, 870 36, 939, 830 31, 890, 067 31, 759, 154
Total	300, 865 22, 349, 223	325, 591, 972 2, 525, 318, 544	48, 433, 196 797, 993, 021	374, 326, 033 3, 345, 660, 788	488, 469, 015 5, 035, 219, 897
Grand total	22,650,088	2,850,910,516	846, 426, 217	3,719,986,821	5,523,688,912

a Notes of gold banks not included in this table.

No. 27.—National-Bank Notes Received at this Bureau and Destroyed Yearly since the Establishment of this System.

Date.	Amount.	Date.	Amount.
Prior to November 1, 1865	\$175, 490 1,050, 382 3,401, 423 4,602, 825 8,603, 729 14,305, 689 24,344,047 30,211,720 36,433,171 137,697,696 98,672,716 98,672,716 98,672,716 918,963 57,381,249 41,101,830 35,539,660 54,941,130	During year ended October 31—  1891 1892 1893 • 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1905 1905 1906 1907	\$45, 981, 963 43, 885, 319 44, 895, 466 62, 835, 395 46, 997, 527 53, 613, 811 83, 159, 977 66, 683, 467 59, 988, 300 71, 965, 968 90, 848, 100 107, 222, 499 140, 306, 999 167, 118, 138 195, 194, 788 191, 102, 988 197, 1932, 844
1882 1883	74, 917, 611 82, 913, 766	1908 1909.	231, 128, 146 326, 622, 848
1884 1885 1886 1887	93, 178, 418 91, 048, 723 59, 989, 810 47, 726, 083	Additional amount of insolvent and liquidating national-bank notes destroyed. Gold notes.	370, 489, 046 3, 390, 560
1888	59, 568, 525 52, 207, 627 44, 447, 467	Total	a3, 881, 783, 610

a In addition \$43,285 destroyed in transit.

No. 28.—National-Bank Notes Issued during each Year from 1864 to 1909, Inclusive; National-Bank Notes Destroyed of Active Banks, Insolvent and Liquidating Banks, and Total Destructions for each Year during the Same Period, and also the Percentage of Destructions to Issues.

•			Destroyed.			Per cent	
Year ended Oct. 31—		Active banks.	Insolvent and liqui- dating banks.	Total.	Total out- standing.	destruc- tions ac- tive banks to issues.	Per cent destruc- tions to issues.
1864 1865 1866 1867 1868 1869 1870 1870 1871 1872 1873 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1879 1880 1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1884 1885 1885 1887 1889 1890 1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903 1903 1903	\$58, 813, 980 146, 285, 475 89, 485, 759 9, 616, 927 6, 165, 135 8, 376, 450 16, 667, 875 46, 235, 375 46, 235, 375 51, 766, 644 136, 025, 195 78, 480, 410 75, 611, 240 63, 825, 205 58, 376, 360 43, 787, 770 73, 221, 180 80, 076, 450 78, 681, 070 81, 046, 310 83, 040, 440 62, 026, 940 30, 611, 860 30, 611, 860 30, 611, 860 30, 611, 860 30, 611, 860 62, 026, 940 49, 951, 350 86, 184, 670 66, 586, 360 57, 181, 040 78, 098, 580 82, 526, 890 79, 469, 260 67, 028, 650 163, 808, 800 79, 469, 260 123, 100, 200 123, 309, 440 187, 249, 260	\$1, 225, 872 3, 401, 423 4, 602, 825 8, 603, 729 14, 305, 680 24, 344, 047 30, 211, 720 36, 433, 171 49, 939, 741 137, 697, 696 98, 672, 716 76, 918, 963 57, 381, 249 41, 101, 830 35, 539, 660 74, 917, 611 82, 913, 766 93, 178, 418 91, 048, 723 59, 989, 810 47, 726, 083 59, 568, 525 52, 207, 627 44, 447, 467 45, 981, 963 43, 885, 319 44, 895, 466 48, 367, 527 58, 613, 811 883, 159, 973 66, 683, 467 59, 988, 303 71, 065, 968 90, 848, 100 107, 222, 495 140, 306, 990 167, 118, 135	\$272, 383 207, 639 540, 176 164, 888 227, 702 1, 700, 731 4, 161, 137 2, 445, 355 1, 388, 671 3, 937, 387 3, 116, 642 2, 688, 157 2, 674, 586 1, 794, 172 1, 320, 706 1, 403, 470 3, 101, 028 5, 990, 342 9, 571, 733 15, 919, 552 18, 368, 936 22, 706, 700 15, 704, 966 10, 733, 384 6, 174, 966 10, 733, 384 6, 174, 966 10, 733, 384 6, 174, 966 10, 733, 384 6, 104 4, 115, 350 3, 538, 344 3, 788, 264 3, 286, 560 3, 382, 470 4, 115, 350 4, 633, 883 5, 522, 667 7, 805, 620	\$464, 250 1,034,005 3,609,062 5,143,001 8,768,617 14,533,391 26,044,778 34,372,857 38,878,526 51,328,412 141,635,083 101,789,358 79,607,120 36,860,366 60,055,835 42,896,002 36,860,366 56,344,600 78,018,639 88,904,108 99,353,041 100,620,456 75,909,362 66,095,019 82,275,225 67,912,593 55,180,851 53,937,105 49,893,102 49,520,402 68,147,445 50,829,997 57,152,155 86,948,237 69,970,027 57,181,318 94,881,983 112,745,162 148,119,610	\$58, 813, 980 204, 635, 205 293, 086, 959 299, 094, 824 300, 116, 958 299, 724, 791 301, 859, 724, 791 301, 859, 724, 791 301, 859, 76, 76 340, 990, 825 348, 347, 674 348, 785, 906 343, 176, 018 319, 867, 070 315, 871, 190 319, 640, 560 335, 120, 918 342, 048, 322 360, 982, 713 350, 759, 673 332, 452, 944 314, 872, 928 300, 990, 506 271, 651, 587 239, 044, 982 371, 449, 958 171, 978, 673 172, 036, 921 208, 701, 189 207, 140, 104 213, 491, 147 234, 437, 572 230, 016, 225 239, 515, 458 242, 952, 701 331, 580, 183 359, 798, 400 380, 362, 678 419, 496, 966 457, 295, 565	\$\\ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc	0. 65 37. 52 83. 42 40 84 87 191 122. 89 122. 77 42 116. 65 55 121. 17 122. 89 122. 77 42 165. 65 167 79 168 84 181 179. 82 121. 17 122. 89 122. 58 167 79 116. 65 167 79 116. 65 167 79 116. 65 167 79 168 89 88 89 176. 38 89 177. 07 17 192. 82 188 89 177. 07 188 189 189 187 189 189 189 189 189 189 189 189 189 189
1905	272,590,790 261,914,490 236,119,740 367,017,740 413,152,510	195, 194, 785 191, 102, 985 197, 932, 847 231, 128, 140 326, 622, 845	10, 148, 380 12, 142, 389 11, 378, 202 80, 024, 833 48, 433, 196	205, 158, 230 203, 245, 374 209, 311, 049 311, 152, 973 375, 056, 041	524, 408, 249 583, 171, 985 609, 905, 441 665, 844, 987 703, 940, 757	71. 54 72. 96 83. 83 62. 09 79. 06	75. 26 77. 60 88. 65 84. 77 90. 77

No. 29.—Vault Account of Currency Received and Destroyed during the Year ended October 31, 1909.

There was in the vault of the redemption division of this office, awaiting destruction, at the close of business October 31 1908	\$2,146,045.00 374,326,133.50
Total Withdrawn and destroyed during the year	376, 472, 178. 50 375, 056, 141. 00
Balance in vault October 31, 1909.	1,416,037.50

No. 30.—Taxes Assessed on Circulation, Deposits, and Capital of National Banks, 1864 to 1882.

Year.	On circulation.	On deposits.	On capital.	Total.
364 365	733, 247. 59	\$95,911.87 1,087,530.86	\$18, 432, 07 133, 251, 15	\$167,537.26 1,954,029.60
366	2,868,636.78 2,946,343.07	2, 633, 102, 77 2, 650, 180, <b>09</b> 2, 564, 143, 44	406, 947. 74 321, 881. 36 306, 781. 67	5, 146, 835, 8 5, 840, 698, 2 5, 817, 268, 18
869	2,949,744.13	2,614,553.58 2,614,767.61 2,802,840.85	312, 918. 68 375, 962. 26 385, 292. 13	5, 884, 888. 99 5, 940, 474. 00 6, 175, 154. 67
372	3, 193, 570. 03 3, 353, 186. 13	3, 120, 984, 37 3, 196, 569, 29 3, 209, 967, 72	389, 356. 27 454, 891. 51 469, 048. 02	6,703,910.67 7,004,646.93 7,083,498.85
875. 876. 877.	3,283,450.89 3,091,795.76	3,514,265.39 3,505,129.64 3,451,965.38	507, 417. 76 632, 296. 16 660, 784. 90	7, 305, 134, 04 7, 229, 221, 50 7, 013, 707, 8
878 879 880	2,948,047.08 3,009,647.16	3, 273, 111. 74 3, 309, 668. 90 4, 058, 710. 61	560, 296, 83 401, 920, 61 379, 424, 19	6, 781, 455, 68 6, 721, 236, 67 7, 591, 770, 48
381 382		4,940,945.12 a 8,295,717.93	431,233.10 a 707,751.33	8, 493, 552. 58 12, 194, 451. 24
Total	52, 253, 518. 24	60, 940, 067. 16	7,855,887.74	121,049,473.1

a To June 1, 1883.

No. 31.—Taxes Assessed on Capital and Deposits of National Banks from 1864 to 1883, on Circulation from 1864 to 1909, and on Capital and Surplus (War-Revenue Act of 1898) to June 30, 1902.

Year.	Tax paid on capital and deposits.	Tax paid on circulation.	Year.	Tax paid on circulation.	Tax paid on capital and surplus.
1864	3, 651, 460. 80 3, 679, 015. 74 4, 021, 683. 15 4, 187, 425. 80 4, 112, 750. 28 3, 833, 408. 57 7, 11, 589. 51 4, 438, 134. 80 5, 372, 178. 22 a 9, 003, 469. 26	\$53, 193, 32 733, 247, 59 2, 106, 785, 30 2, 868, 636, 78 2, 946, 343, 07 2, 957, 416, 73 2, 957, 021, 69 3, 193, 570, 03 3, 353, 186, 13 3, 494, 483, 11 3, 283, 450, 89 3, 091, 795, 53 2, 948, 047, 08 3, 193, 635, 63 3, 121, 374, 33 3, 190, 981, 98 3, 192, 906, 73 3, 192, 906, 73 3, 192, 668, 24	1885 1886 1887 1888 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1906 1907 1908 1909	\$2, 794, 584. 01 2, 592, 021. 33 2, 044, 922. 75 1, 616, 127. 53 1, 410, 331. 84 1, 254, 839. 65 1, 216, 104. 72 1, 331, 287. 26 1, 443, 489. 69 1, 721, 095. 18 1, 704, 007. 69 1, 851, 676. 03 2, 020, 703. 63 1, 901, 817. 71 1, 981, 922. 73 1, 599, 231. 08 1, 633, 309. 15 1, 708, 819. 92 1, 128, 827. 49 2, 163, 882. 05 2, 509, 977. 80 2, 806, 070. 54 3, 090, 811. 72 3, 190, 543. 04	\$1,752,802.00 1,730,251.00 1,731,929.00 1,833,431.00
			Total	107, 818, 331. 08	7,048,413.0

No. 32.—Taxes Assessed on National-Bank Circulation, Years ended June 30, 1864, to 1909; Cost of Redemption, 1874 to 1909; Cost of Plates, and Examiners' Fees, 1883 to 1909.

Year.	Semiannual duty on circulation.	Cost of redemp- tion of notes by the United States Treasurer.	Assessment for cost of plates, new banks.	Assessment for cost of plates, extended banks.	Assessment for exam- iners' fees (sec. 5240, R. S.).	Total.
1864-1882. 1874-1882. 1884. 1885. 1886. 1887. 1889. 1889. 1890. 1891. 1892. 1893. 1894. 1895. 1898. 1899. 1900. 1901. 1902. 1903. 1904. 1905. 1906. 1907. 1908.	3, 024, 668, 24 2, 794, 584, 01 2, 592, 021, 33 2, 044, 922, 75 1, 616, 127, 53 1, 410, 331, 84 1, 254, 839, 65 1, 216, 104, 72 1, 331, 287, 26 1, 443, 489, 69 1, 721, 905, 18 1, 704, 007, 69 1, 851, 676, 03 2, 020, 703, 65 1, 901, 817, 33 1, 881, 922, 73 1, 599, 221, 08 1, 633, 309, 15	\$1,971,587.10 147,592.27 160,896.65 181,857.16 168,243,35 138,967.00 141,141.48 131,190.67 107,343.39 99,366.52 100,593.70 103,032.96 107,445.14 100,352.79 114,085.63 125,061.73 125,924.35 121,291.40 122,984.76 146,236.18 153,796.33 174,477.636 124,977.326 2219,093.13 247,973.26 2250,924.24 233,650.52 277,840.21 2386,743.15	\$25, 980, 00 18, 845, 00 18, 150, 00 14, 810, 00 14, 810, 00 18, 850, 00 14, 100, 00 12, 200, 00 24, 175, 00 15, 700, 00 14, 225, 00 4, 950, 00 5, 450, 00 5, 275, 00 43, 200, 00 55, 275, 00 43, 200, 00 54, 150, 00 47, 825, 00 47, 825, 00 48, 450, 00 76, 275, 00 48, 450, 00 76, 275, 00 48, 450, 00 76, 275, 00 48, 450, 00 76, 275, 00 48, 450, 00 76, 275, 00 48, 450, 00 76, 275, 00 48, 450, 00 76, 275, 00 48, 450, 00 76, 275, 00 48, 450, 00 76, 275, 00 48, 475, 00 76, 275, 00 48, 475, 00 76, 275, 00 48, 475, 00	\$34, 120. 00 1, 950. 00 97, 800. 00 24, 825. 00 1, 730. 00 3, 900. 00 725. 00 725. 00 7, 200. 00 8, 100. 00 5, 3750. 00 1, 7750. 00 1, 7750. 00 1, 7750. 00 1, 7750. 00 1, 7750. 00 1, 760. 00 1, 7750. 00 1, 760. 00 1, 760. 00 1, 775. 00 13, 500. 00 14, 425. 00 40, 325. 00 40, 325. 00 64, 800. 00 64, 800. 00 12, 975. 00 10, 025. 00 10, 800. 00	\$94, 606. 16 99, 642. 05 107, 781. 73 107, 272. 83 110, 219. 88 121, 777. 86 130, 725. 79 136, 772. 71 138, 969. 39 161, 983. 68 162, 444. 59 251, 966. 79 238, 252. 27 237, 803. 51 222, 858. 92 225, 445. 92 225, 446. 97 234, 689. 32 346, 895. 32 388, 307. 39 396, 766. 23 425, 157. 65 429, 397. 75 510, 928. 07	\$52, 253, 518. 24 1, 971, 587. 10 3, 434, 305. 16 3, 306, 001. 94 3, 195, 172. 90 2, 907, 172. 51 2, 311, 709. 63 1, 897, 046. 87 1, 685, 23. 30 1, 524, 355. 75 1, 480, 215. 63 1, 617, 664. 64 1, 728, 392. 21 2, 054, 437. 75 2, 212, 765. 17 2, 373, 374. 30 2, 260, 237. 33 2, 368, 988. 33 2, 308, 322. 35 2, 122, 765. 17 2, 172, 1748. 33 2, 152, 027. 11 2, 302, 696. 25 2, 122, 748. 33 2, 152, 915. 94 2, 912, 787. 70 3, 243, 268. 27 3, 554, 128. 71 3, 849, 524. 64 4, 140, 489. 26
Total	107, 818, 331. 08	6, 363, 192. 69	738, 110. 00	433, 420. 00	6, 459, 755. 99	121, 812, 809. 76

a Cost of redemption per \$1,000, \$0.79762.

No. 33.—Taxes Collected on National-Bank Capital to June 1, 1883, and from 1898 to 1902; on Deposits to June 1, 1883; and on Circulation, 1864 to 1909.

Collected on capital to June 1, 1883. Collected on capital under war-revenue act of 1898. Collected on deposits to June 1, 1883. Collected on circulation to June 30, 1909.	7,048,413.00 60,940,067,16
m-4-1	

No. 34.—Taxes Collected on Circulation, Deposits, and Capital of Banks, other than National, by the Internal-Revenue Bureau, 1864 to 1883, and on Capital, 1898 to 1902.

Collected on circulation. Collected on deposits. Collected on capital to 1883. Collected on capital under war-revenue act of 1898.	48, 802, 237. 39
Total	76, 412, 743, 65

No. 35.—Average Amount of National-Bank Notes in Circulation, and Amount of Tax Paid Thereon by National Banks in Each State and Territory, for the Fiscal Year ended June 30, 1909.

	Average amount of notes in circulation.	Tax paid on circulation.		Average amount of notes in circulation.	Tax paid on circulation.
Maine	\$5, 726, 373.00 4, 903, 529.00 4, 582, 794.00 30, 116, 958.00 4, 111, 137.00	\$31, 256, 28 26, 001, 39 23, 914, 73 162, 990, 55 20, 674, 42	Wisconsin	\$12,088,445.00 12,926,489.00 15,284,878.00 25,496,971.00	\$62, 446. 85 64, 724. 37 77, 171. 23 129, 228. 59
New England	12,524,398.00	64,577.79	Middle Western States	162, 491, 491. 00	847, 224. 08
States New York	61, 965, 189. 00 85, 453, 584. 00	329, 415. 16 452, 918. 82 69, 198. 99	North Dakota South Dakota Nebraska Kansas	2, 474, 542. 00 2, 138, 154. 00 8, 928, 888. 00 9, 638, 194. 00	12,416.57 10,690.80 45,906.67 48,963.61
New Jersey Pennsylvania Delaware Maryland	13, 328, 164, 00 81, 510, 361, 00 1, 474, 949, 00 12, 128, 654, 00	435, 973. 68 7, 621. 96 64, 634. 33	Oklahoma Montana Wyoming	7,527,501.00 2,249,746.00 1,209,236.00	37, 754. 90 11, 355. 96 6, 342. 82
Dist. of Columbia  Eastern States	198, 821, 061. 00	26, 403. 31 1, 056, 751. 09	Colorado New Mexico	6,826,239.00 1,539,478.00	34, 474. 97 7, 699. 93
Virginia West Virginia	10,076,521.00 7,076,734.00	54, 607. 09 35, 696. 32	Western States. Washington	42,525,978.00 5,120,996.00	215, 606. 23 26, 174. 64
North Carolina South Carolina Georgia	5, 498, 301. 00 3, 236, 212. 00 8, 981, 831. 00	28, 600. 73 16, 285. 80 45, 527. 98	Oregon California. Idaho.	3,044,566.00 27,157,764.00 1,196,162.00	15, 306. 69 136, 827. 04 6, 259. 43
Florida	3,543,529.00 6,569,206.00 2,831,769.00	17,913.13 33,460.54 14,177.04 31,917.09	Utah Nevada Arizona Alaska	1,895,800.00 1,473,506.00 652,568.00 55,700.00	9,524.32 9,796.56 3,262.85 278.51
Louisiana Texas Arkansas Kentucky	6,028,324.00 24,747,615.00 1,931,263.00 14,283,990.00	128, 015. 57 9, 736. 59 73, 118, 52	Pacific States	40, 527, 062. 00	207, 080. 17
Tennessee	8,599,067.00 103,404,362.00	43, 399. 91 532, 456. 31	Porto Rico Hawaii	70,000.00 262,028.00	350.00 1,310.13
OhioIndiana	34, 187, 910. 00 19, 976, 921. 00	190, 875. 63 104, 142. 40	Island posses-	332, 028. 00	1,660.13
Illinois Michigan	33,525,751.00 9,004,126.00	172, 344. 42 46, 290. 59	United States	610, 137, 171.00	3, 190, 543. 04

# No. 36.—Specie and Bank-Note Circulation of the United States in the Years Specified from 1800 to 1859.

[Prepared by Loans and Currency Division, Treasury Department.]

Year.	Number of banks and branches.	Estimated bank notes outstanding.	Estimated specie in United States.	Total money in United States.	Specie in Treasury.	Money in circulation.	Population.	Per capita.
1810 1820 1830 1831	506	28,000,000	\$17,500,000 30,000,000 24,300,000 33,100,000 32,100,000 30,400,000 30,650,000 41,000,000	\$28,000,000 58,000,000 69,100,000 93,100,000 109,100,000 121,900,000 122,150,000 135,839,570	a\$1,500,000 a 3,000,000 a 2,000,000 5,755,705 6,014,540 4,502,914 2,011,778 11,702,905	\$26,500,000 55,000,000 67,100,000 87,344,295 93,085,460 117,397,086 120,138,222 124,136,665	5, 308, 483 7, 239, 881 9, 633, 822 12, 866, 020 13, 221, 000 13, 590, 000 13, 974, 000 14, 373, 000	\$4.99 7.60 6.96 6.69 7.04 8.64 8.64 8.64
1835 1836 1837 1838 1839 1840	704 713 788 829 840 901 784	103,692,495 140,301,038 149,185,890 116,138,910 135,170,995 106,968,572 107,290,214	51,000,000 65,000,000 73,000,000 87,500,000 87,000,000 83,000,000 80,000,000	154,692,495 205,301,038 222,185,890 203,638,910 222,170,995 189,968,572 187,290,214	8,892,858 a 5,000,000 a 5,000,000 a 5,000,000 2,466,962 3,663,084 987,345	145, 799, 637 200, 301, 038 217, 185, 890 198, 638, 910 219, 704, 033 186, 305, 488 186, 302, 869	14,786,000 15,213,000 15,655,000 16,112,000 16,584,000 17,069,453 17,591,000	9. 86 13. 17 13. 87 12. 33 13. 26 10. 91 10. 59
1842 1843 1844 1845 1846 1847 1848	692 691 696 707 707 715	83,734,011 58,563,608 75,167,646 89,608,711 105,552,427 105,519,766 128,506,091	80,000,000 90,000,000 100,000,000 96,000,000 97,000,000 120,000,000 112,000,000	163,734,011 148,563,608 175,167,646 185,608,711 202,552,427 225,519,766 240,506,091	230, 484 1, 449, 472 7, 857, 380 7, 658, 306 9, 126, 439 1, 701, 251 8, 101, 353	163, 503, 527 147, 114, 136 167, 310, 266 177, 950, 405 193, 425, 988 223, 818, 515 232, 404, 738	18, 132, 000 18, 694, 000 19, 276, 000 19, 878, 000 20, 500, 000 21, 143, 000 21, 805, 000	9. 02 7. 87 8. 68 8. 95 9. 43 10. 59 10. 66
1849 1850 1851 1852 1853 1854 1855	782 824 879 750 1, 208	114, 743, 415 131, 366, 526 155, 165, 251 171, 673, 000 188, 181, 000 204, 689, 207 186, 952, 223	120,000,000 154,000,000 186,000,000 204,000,000 236,000,000 241,000,000 250,000,000	234, 743, 415 285, 366, 526 341, 165, 251 375, 673, 000 424, 181, 000 445, 689, 207 436, 952, 223	2, 184, 964 6, 604, 544 10, 911, 646 14, 632, 136 21, 942, 893 20, 137, 967 18, 931, 976	232, 558, 451 278, 761, 982 330, 253, 605 361, 040, 864 402, 238, 107 425, 551, 240 418, 020, 247	22, 489, 000 23, 191, 876 23, 995, 000 24, 802, 000 25, 615, 000 26, 433, 000 27, 256, 000	10.34 12.02 13.76 14.63 15.80 16.10 15.34
1856 1857 1858 1859	1, 398 1, 416 1, 422 1, 476	186, 952, 223 195, 747, 950 214, 778, 822 155, 208, 344 193, 306, 818	250,000,000 250,000,000 260,000,000 260,000,000 250,000,000	436, 932, 223 445, 747, 950 474, 778, 822 415, 208, 344 443, 306, 818	18, 931, 976 19, 901, 325 17, 710, 114 6, 398, 316 4, 339, 276	418, 020, 247 425, 846, 625 457, 068, 708 408, 810, 028 438, 967, 542	28, 083, 000 28, 916, 000 29, 753, 000 30, 596, 000	15. 16 15. 81 13. 78 14. 35

 $\mathfrak a$  Specie in Treasury, estimated.

10774—cur 1909——10

No. 37.—Coin and Paper Circulation of the United States from 1860 to 1909. INCLUSIVE, WITH AMOUNT OF CIRCULATION PER CAPITA.

Year ended June 30—	Coin, including bullion in the Treasury.	U. S. notes and bank notes.	Total money.	Coin, bullion, and paper money in Treasury as assets.	Circulation.	Popula- tion.	Circu- lation per capita.
1860 1861 1862 1863 1864 1865 1866 1867 1868 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1879 1880 1880 1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886	\$235, 000, 000 25,	\$207, 102, 477 202, 005, 767 333, 452, 079 649, 867, 283 680, 588, 067 745, 129, 755 729, 327, 254 703, 200, 612 691, 553, 578 690, 351, 180 697, 868, 461 716, 812, 174 737, 721, 565 749, 445, 610 731, 024, 781 773, 273, 509 738, 264, 550 697, 216, 341 687, 743, 069 676, 372, 713 691, 186, 443 701, 723, 691 705, 423, 050 702, 754, 297 686, 180, 899 665, 257, 727 686, 180, 899 665, 257, 727 686, 180, 899 665, 257, 727 625, 898, 804 599, 049, 337 558, 059, 979 532, 651, 791 564, 837, 407 621, 076, 937 672, 585, 115 706, 120, 220 704, 460, 451 702, 264, 843	\$442, 102, 477 452, 005, 767 452, 005, 767 452, 005, 767 358, 452, 079 674, 867, 283 705, 588, 067 770, 129, 755 754, 327, 254 722, 200, 612 716, 553, 578 715, 351, 180 722, 868, 461 741, 812, 174 762, 721, 565 774, 445, 610 790, 683, 284 763, 053, 847 789, 290, 976 1, 033, 640, 891 1, 185, 550, 327 1, 349, 592, 373 1, 409, 397, 889 11, 472, 494, 345 1, 487, 249, 838 1, 537, 433, 550 1, 663, 677, 744 1, 668, 672, 413 1, 668, 622, 413 1, 688, 622, 413 1, 688, 123, 429 1, 775, 94, 044 1, 752, 219, 197 1, 738, 808, 472 1, 805, 478, 961 1, 819, 359, 557 1, 799, 975, 033		\$435, 407, 252 448, 405, 767 334, 697, 744 595, 394, 038 669, 641, 478 714, 702, 995 673, 488, 244 715, 889, 005 738, 309, 549 751, 881, 809 776, 083, 031 754, 101, 947 727, 609, 388 722, 314, 883 729, 132, 634 818, 631, 793 973, 382, 228 818, 631, 793 973, 382, 228 1, 114, 238, 315, 696 1, 292, 568, 615 1, 252, 700, 525 1, 1317, 539, 143 1, 372, 170, 870 1, 497, 440, 707 1, 601, 347, 187 1, 596, 701, 245 1, 600, 808, 708 1, 601, 968, 708 1, 506, 808, 708 1, 601, 968, 708 1, 601, 968, 708 1, 601, 968, 708 1, 506, 808, 708 1, 601, 968, 708 1, 506, 808, 708 1, 506, 808, 708 1, 506, 808, 708 1, 506, 808, 708 1, 506, 808, 708 1, 506, 808, 708 1, 506, 808, 708 1, 506, 808, 708 1, 506, 808, 708 1, 506, 808, 708 1, 506, 808, 708 1, 506, 808, 708	31, 443, 321 32, 004, 000 32, 704, 000 33, 365, 000 34, 046, 000 34, 748, 000 36, 973, 000 36, 973, 000 37, 756, 000 38, 558, 371 39, 555, 000 41, 677, 000 43, 951, 000 44, 958, 000 45, 137, 000 46, 353, 000 47, 598, 000 48, 866, 000 50, 155, 783 51, 316, 000 50, 155, 783 51, 316, 000 50, 155, 783 51, 316, 000 50, 155, 783 61, 316, 000 50, 99, 974, 000 58, 680, 000 59, 974, 000 60, 68, 975, 000 66, 975, 000 66, 975, 000 66, 975, 000 66, 978, 000 678, 900, 000 68, 978, 000	\$13. 85 13. 98 10. 23 17. 84 19. 67 18. 99 18. 28 18. 39 17. 60 17. 50 18. 10 18. 10 18. 10 18. 10 18. 13 17. 16 16. 12 15. 58 15. 32 16. 75 19. 41 21. 71 22. 37 22. 91 22. 82 22. 82 22. 82 22. 82 22. 82 22. 82 22. 82 22. 83 21. 10
1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908 1909	1, 213, 780, 289 1, 397, 785, 969 1, 508, 543, 738 1, 607, 352, 213 1, 734, 861, 774 1, 829, 913, 551 1, 905, 116, 321 1, 994, 610, 024 2, 1031, 296, 042 2, 154, 797, 215 2, 159, 103, 301 2, 328, 767, 087	692, 216, 330 675, 788, 473 681, 550, 167 732, 348, 460 748, 285, 518 733, 353, 107 779, 594, 666 808, 894, 111 851, 813, 822 915, 179, 376 956, 457, 706 1, 049, 996, 933 1, 040, 816, 090	1, 905, 996, 619 2, 073, 574, 442 2, 190, 993, 905 2, 339, 700, 673 2, 483, 147, 292 2, 563, 266, 658 2, 684, 710, 987 2, 803, 504, 135 2, 883, 109, 864 3, 009, 976, 591 3, 115, 561, 007 3, 378, 764, 020 3, 406, 328, 354	265, 787, 100 235, 714, 547 286, 022, 024 284, 549, 675 307, 760, 015 313, 876, 107 317, 018, 818 284, 361, 275 295, 227, 211 333, 329, 903 342, 604, 552 340, 748, 532 300, 087, 697	1, 640, 209, 519 1, 837, 859, 895 1, 904, 907, 881 2, 055, 150, 998 2, 175, 387, 277 2, 249, 390, 551 2, 367, 692, 169 2, 519, 142, 860 2, 587, 882, 653 2, 772, 956, 455 3, 038, 015, 488 3, 106, 240, 657	72, 937, 000 74, 522, 000 76, 148, 000 76, 295, 220 77, 754, 000 79, 117, 000 80, 487, 000 81, 867, 000 82, 260, 000 84, 662, 000 86, 074, 000 87, 496, 000 88, 926, 000	22. 49 24. 66 25. 01 26. 94 27. 98 28. 43 29. 42 30. 77 31. 08 32. 32 32. 22 34. 72 34. 93

Note 1.—Specie payments were suspended from Jan. 1, 1862, to Jan. 1, 1879. During the greater part of that period gold and silver coins were not in circulation except on the Pacific coast, where, it is estimated, the specie circulation was generally about \$25,000,000. This estimated amount is the only coin included in the above statement from 1862 to 1875, inclusive.

Note 2.—In 1876 subsidiary silver again came into use, and is included in this statement, beginning

NOTE 2.—In 1876 subsidiary silver again came into use, and is included in this statement, beginning with that year.

Note 3.—The coinage of standard silver dollars began in 1878, under the act of Feb. 28, 1878.

NOTE 4.—Specie payments were resumed Jan. 1, 1879, and all gold and silver coins, as well as gold and silver bullion in the Treasury, are included in this statement from and after that date.

NOTE 5.—The Director of the Mint recently made a revised estimate of the stock of gold coin and, as a consequence of such revision the estimated stock of gold in the United States and of gold coin in circulation has been reduced \$15.000 in the former for 1977. tion has been reduced \$135,000,000 in the figures for 1907.

No. 38.—State-Bank Notes Outstanding, Total Money in United States, and Percentage of Bank Notes to Total Money, from 1800 to 1863, Inclusive.

Year.	Total money in United States.	Estimated bank notes outstanding.	Per cent bank notes to total money.	Year.	Total money in United States.	Estimated bank notes outstanding.	Per cent bank notes to total money.
1800 1810 1820 1830 1832 1833 1834 1835 1836 1837 1838 1839 1841 1842 1844 1844 1844 1844 1844 1844	58, 000, 000 69, 100, 000 93, 100, 000 109, 100, 000 121, 900, 000 122, 150, 000 135, 839, 570 205, 301, 038 222, 185, 890 203, 638, 910 222, 170, 995 189, 968, 572 187, 290, 214 163, 734, 011 148, 563, 608	\$10, 500, 000 28, 000, 000 44, 800, 000 61, 000, 000 77, 000, 000 91, 500, 000 94, 839, 570 103, 692, 495 140, 301, 038 149, 185, 890 116, 138, 910 135, 170, 995 106, 968, 572 107, 290, 214 83, 734, 011 58, 563, 608 75, 167, 646 89, 608, 711	37. 50 48. 27 64. 83 65. 54 70. 57 75. 06 74. 90 69. 81 67. 14 57. 03 60. 84 56. 30 57. 28 51. 13 39. 39 39. 39 42. 91 48. 27	1846. 1847. 1848. 1849. 1850. 1851. 1852. 1853. 1854. 1855. 1856. 1857. 1858. 1859. 1860. 1861. 1862. 1863.	225, 519, 766 240, 506, 091 234, 743, 415 285, 366, 526 341, 165, 251 375, 673, 000 424, 181, 000 445, 689, 207 436, 952, 223 445, 747, 950 474, 778, 822 415, 208, 344 443, 306, 818	\$105, 552, 427 105, 519, 766 128, 506, 091 114, 743, 415 131, 366, 526 155, 165, 251 171, 673, 000 188, 181, 000 204, 689, 207 186, 952, 223 195, 747, 950 214, 778, 822 155, 208, 344 193, 306, 818 207, 102, 477 202, 005, 767 a 183, 800, 000 b 238, 700, 000	52. 11 36. 78 53. 43 48. 87 46. 03 45. 48 45. 69 44. 36 45. 92 42. 78 43. 91 45. 23 37. 38 43. 60 44. 69 51. 57 35. 37

a Other paper currency, \$149,652,079.

No. 39.—Total Money in United States, National-Bank Notes Outstanding, and Percentage of Bank Notes to Total Money, on June 30, 1864 to 1909, Inclusive.

Year.	Total money in United States.	National- bank circu- lation.a	Percentage of national-bank circulation to total currency.	Year.	Total money in United States.	National- bank circu- lation.4	Percentage of national-bank circulation to total currency.
1864 1865 1866 1866 1867 1868 1899 1871 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1879 1889 1889 1881 1880 1881 1882 1883 1883 1884 1885	754, 327, 254 728, 200, 612 716, 553, 578 715, 351, 180 722, 888, 461 741, 812, 174 762, 721, 565 774, 445, 610 806, 024, 781 798, 273, 509 790, 683, 284 763, 033, 640, 891 1, 033, 640, 891 1, 185, 550, 327 1, 349, 592, 373 1, 409, 397, 889 1, 472, 494, 345 1, 487, 249, 838	\$58, 813, 980 204, 635, 205 293, 086, 959 299, 094, 824 300, 116, 958 299, 724, 73 301, 859, 275 324, 475, 207 340, 990, 825 348, 347, 674 348, 785, 901 332, 998, 336 317, 048, 872 324, 514, 284 329, 691, 697 344, 505, 427 355, 042, 675 358, 742, 034 356, 815, 510 339, 499, 833 319, 069, 932	8. 33 26. 57 38. 84 41. 08 41. 86 41. 89 41. 76 43. 74 44. 71 44. 98 43. 27 42. 99 42. 11 41. 55 41. 09 31. 89 29. 06 26. 31 26. 45 24. 23 22. 83 20. 75	1887 1888 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1896 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908	\$1, 633, 412, 705 1, 691, 441, 027 1, 658, 672, 413 1, 685, 123, 429 1, 677, 794, 044 1, 752, 219, 197 1, 738, 808, 472 1, 805, 078, 961 1, 819, 359, 557 1, 799, 975, 033 1, 905, 996, 619 2, 073, 574, 442 2, 190, 093, 905 2, 339, 700, 673 2, 348, 147, 292 2, 563, 266, 658 2, 684, 710, 987 2, 803, 504, 135 2, 883, 109, 864 3, 109, 864 3, 109, 864 3, 115, 561, 007 3, 378, 764, 020	\$279, 217, 788 252, 362, 321 211, 378, 963 185, 970, 775 167, 927, 574 172, 683, 85 207, 353, 46 211, 691, 035 226, 000, 547 231, 441, 686 227, 900, 176 241, 350, 871 309, 640, 443 353, 742, 186 356, 672, 091 413, 670, 650 449, 235, 095 495, 719, 807 548, 883, 608 603, 788, 690 665, 844, 987	17. 09 14. 92 12. 74 11. 04 10. 01 9. 86 10. 28 11. 48 11. 63 12. 55 12. 14 10. 99 11. 02 13. 23 14. 25 13. 91 15. 41 16. 02 17. 19 17. 88 19. 38 19. 70

a October 31, 1864 to 1875, June 30, 1876 to 1908.

b Other paper currency, \$411,167,283.

No. 40.—Number, Capital Stock Paid in, Circulation Outstanding, and Aggregate Assets of National Banks at Date of Each Report from October, 1863, to September 1, 1909, together with the Total Amount of Money in the United States on June 30, 1863 to 1909, and the Percentage of National Bank Circulation to Capital, to Assets, and to Money in the Country.

#### [Amounts in millions of dollars.]

		[4111	ounts in in	inions of do				
	Num-				Money	Percentag	ge of circu	lation to—
Date.	ber of banks.	Paid in capital.	Circula- tion.	Aggregate assets.	United States.	Capital.	Assets.	Money in United States.
1863. October 5	66	\$7.1		\$16.7	\$674.8		•••••	
1864.  January 4	139 307 467 508	14.7 42.2 75.2 86.7	\$0.03 9.7 25.8 45.2	37.6 114.8 252.2 297.1	705.5	23. 0 34. 4 52. 1	8.5 10.2 15.2	3.7
1865.  January 2	638 907 1,294 1,513	135.6 215.3 325.8 393.1	66.7 98.8 131.4 171.3	512.5 771.5 1,126.4 1,359.7	770.1	49. 2 45. 9 40. 3 43. 5	13.0 12.8 11.7 12.6	17.0
1866.  January 1	1,582 1,612 1,634 1,644	403.3 409.2 414.2 415.4	213.2 248.8 267.7 280.2	1, 404. 7 1, 442. 4 1, 476. 3 1, 526. 9	754.3	52.8 60.8 64.6 67.4	15.2 17.2 18.2 18.3	35.5
January 4	1,648 1,642 1,636 1,642	420.2 419.3 418.5 420.0	291. 4 292. 7 291. 7 293. 8	1,511.2 1,465.4 1,494.0 1,499.4	728.2	69.3 69.8 69.7 69.9	19.3 19.9 19.5 19.6	40.0
1868.  January 6.  April 6.  July 6.  October 5.	1,642 1,643 1,640 1,643	420. 2 420. 6 420. 1 420. 6	294.3 295.3 294.9 297.7	1,502.6 1,499.6 1,572.1 1,559.6	716. 5	70. 4 70. 2 70. 2 70. 3	19.6 19.7 18.8 18.9	41.1
1869. January 4. April 17. June 12. October 9.	1,628 1,620 1,619 1,617	419. 0 420. 8 422. 6 426. 3	294. 4 292. 4 292. 7 293. 5	1,540.3 1,517.7 1,564.1 1,497.2	715.3	70. 2 69. 4 69. 2 68. 8	19. 1 19. 2 18. 7 19. 6	40.9
1870. January 22. March 24. June 9. October 8. December 28.	1,615 1,615 1,612 1,615 1,648	426. 0 427. 5 427. 2 430. 3 435. 3	292.8 292.5 291.1 291.7 296.2	1,546.2 1,529.1 1,565.7 1,510.7 1,538.9	722.8	68.7 68.4 68.1 67.8 68.0	18. 9 19. 1 18. 6 19. 3 19. 2	40.3
1871. March 18. April 29. June 10. October 2. December 16.	1,688 1,707 1,723 1,767 1,790	444. 2 446. 9 450. 3 458. 2 460. 2	301.7 306.1 307.7 315.5 318.2	1,703.4	741.8	67. 9 68. 5 68. 3 68. 8 69. 1	18. 5 18. 1 18. 1 18. 2 18. 5	41.5
1872. February 27. April 19. June 10. October 3. December 27.	1,814 1,843 1,853 1,919 1,940	464. 0 467. 9 470. 5 479. 6 482. 6	321.6 325.3 327.0 333.4 336.2	1,719.4 1,743.6 1,770.8 1,755.8 1,773.5	762.7	69. 5 69. 5	18.7 18.6 18.5 18.9 18.9	42.9
1873. February 28. April 25. June 13. September 12. December 26.	1,947 1,962 1,968 1,976 1,976	484.5 487.8 490.1 491.0 490.2	336. 2 338. 1 338. 7 339. 0 341. 3	1,839.1 1,800.3 1,851.2 1,830.6 1,729.3	774.4	69.3 69.1 69.0	18.3 18.8 18.3 18.5 19.7	43.7
1874. February 27	1,975 1,978 1,983 2,004 2,027	490.8 490.0 491.0 493.7 495.8	339.6 340.2 338.5 333.2 331.1	1,808.5 1,867.8 1,851.8 1,877.1 1,902.4	806.0	1 69 4	18.7 18.2 18.2 17.7 17.4	42.0

No. 40.—Number, Capital Stock Paid in, Circulation Outstanding, and Aggregate Assets of National Banks, etc.—Continued.

The state of the s					Money	Percentage of circulation to—			
Date.	Num- ber of banks.	Paid in capital.	Circula- tion.	Aggregate assets.	in United States.	Capital.	Assets.	Money in United States.	
1875.  March 1  May 1  June 30  October 1  December 17	2,029 2,046 2,076 2,088 2,086	\$496. 2 498. 7 501. 5 504. 8 505. 4	\$324.5 323.3 318.1 318.3 314.9	1,913.2	<b>\$</b> 798.2	65. 4 64. 8 63. 4 63. 0 62. 3	17.3 16.9 16.6 16.9 17.3	39.8	
1876.  March 10	2,091 2,089 2,091 2,089 2,082	504.8 500.9 500.3 497.8 497.4	307. 4 300. 2 294. 4 291. 5 292. 0	1,834.3 1,793.3 1,825.7 1,827.2 1,787.4	790. 6	60. 9 59. 9 58. 8 58. 3 58. 7	16.7 16.8 16.1 15.9 16.3	37. 2	
1877. January 20. April 14. June 22. October 1. December 28.	2,083 2,073 2,078 2,080 2,074	493.6 489.6 481.0 479.4 477.1	292.8 294.7 290.0 291.8 299.2	1,818.1 1,796.1 1,774.3 1,741.0 1,737.2	763.0	59. 3 60. 2 62. 3 60. 9 62. 7	16. 1 16. 4 16. 3 16. 8 17. 2	38.0	
1878.  March 15.  May 1.  June 29.  October 1.  December 6.	2,063 2,059 2,056 2,053 2,055	473.9 471.9 470.3 466.1 464.8	300. 9 301. 8 299. 6 301. 8 303. 3	1,729. 4 1,741. 8 1,750. 4 1,767. 2 1,742. 8	789.7	63. 5 63. 9 63. 7 64. 7 65. 2	17.3 17.1 17.1	37.9	
1879. January 1. April 4. June 14. October 2. December 12.	2,051 2,048 2,048 2,048 2,052	462. 0 455. 6 455. 2 454. 0 454. 4	303. 5 304. 4 307. 3 313. 7 321. 9	2,019.8 1,868.7	1,033.6	65. 7 66. 8 67. 5 69. 1 70. 8	15. 2	29.7	
1880. February 21. A pril 23. June 11. October 1. December 31.	2,061 2,075 2,076 2,090 2,095	454. 5 456. 0 455. 9 457. 5 458. 5	320. 3 320. 7 318. 0 317. 3 317. 4	2,038.0 1,974.6 2,035.4 2,105.7 2,241.6	1, 185. 5	70. 5 70. 3 69. 7 69. 3 69. 2	15.6	26.8	
1881.  March 11.  May 6.  June 30.  October 1.  December 31.	2,094 2,102 2,115 2,132 2,164	458. 2 459. 0 460. 2 463. 8 465. 8	298. 5 309. 7 312. 2 320. 2 325. 0	2, 140. 1 2, 270. 2 2, 325. 8 2, 358. 3 2, 381. 8	1,349.5	65. 1 67. 5 67. 8 69. 0 69. 8	13. 4 13. 6	23.1	
1882.  March 11.  May 19.  July 1  October 3.  December 30.	2,187 2,224 2,239 2,269 2,308	469.3 473.8 477.1 483.1 484.8	323. 6 315. 6 308. 9 314. 7 315. 2	2,277.9 $2,344.3$ $2,399.8$	1,409.3	68. 9 66. 6 64. 7 65. 1 65. 0		21.9	
1883.  March 13.  May 1  June 22.  October 2.  December 31.	2,343 2,375 2,417 2,501 2,529	490. 4 493. 9 500. 2 509. 6 511. 8	312.7 313.5 311.9 310.5 304.9	2,298.9 2,360.1 2,364.8 2,372.6 2,445.8	1,472.4	63. 7 63. 5 62. 3 60. 9 59. 6	13.6 13.3 13.2 13.1 12.5	21.2	
1884. March 7. April 24. June 20. September 30. December 20.	2,563 2,589 2,625 2,664 2,664	515. 7 518. 4 522. 5 524. 2 524. 0	298. 7 297. 5 295. 1 289. 7 280. 1	2,390.5 2,396.8 2,282.5 2,279.4 2,297.1	1,487.2	57. 9 57. 4 56. 5 55. 3 53. 4	12. 4 12. 4 12. 9 12. 7 12. 2	19.8	
1885.  March 10	2,671 2,678 2,689 2,714 2,732	524. 2 525. 1 526. 2 527. 5 529. 3	274. 0 273. 7 269. 1 268. 8 267. 4	2,312.7 2,346.6 2,421.8 2,432.9 2,457.6	1,537.4	52.3 52.1 51.1 50.9 50.5	11.8 11.7 11.1 11.0 10.9	17.5	

No. 40.—Number, Capital Stock Paid in, Circulation Outstanding, and Aggregate Assets of National Banks, etc.—Continued.

				1	Money	Percentag	ge of circu	lation to—
Date.	Num- ber of banks.	Paid in capital.	Circula- tion.	Aggregate assets.	in United States.	Capital.	Assets.	Money in United States.
1886. March 1. June 3. August 27 October 7. December 28.	2,768 2,809 2,849 2,852 2,875	\$533.3 539.1 545.5 548.2 550.6	\$256. 9 244. 8 238. 2 228. 6 202. 0	\$2,494.3 2,474.5 2,453.6 2,513.8 2,507.7	\$1,561.4	48. 2 45. 4 43. 6 41. 7 36. 6	10. 3 9. 9 9. 7 9. 1 8. 1	15.7
1887. March 4. May 13. August 1. October 5. December 7.	2,909 2,955 3,014 3,049 3,070	555.3 565.6 571.6 578.4 580.7	186. 2 176. 7 166. 6 167. 2 164. 9	2,581.1 2,629.3 2,637.2 2,620.1 2,624.1	1,633.4	33. 5 31. 2 29. 1 28. 9 28. 4	7. 2 6. 6 6. 3 6. 4 6. 3	10.2
1888. February 14. April 30. June 30. October 4. December 12.	3,077 3,098 3,120 3,140 3,150	582. 1 585. 4 588. 3 592. 6 593. 8	159. 7 158. 8 155. 3 151. 7 143. 5	2,664.3 2,732.4 2,731.4 2,815.7 2,777.5	1,691.4	27. 4 27. 1 26. 4 25. 6 24. 1	6.0 5.8 5.7 5.4 5.2	9, 2
1889. February 26. May 13. July 12. September 30. December 11.	3,206 3,239 3,290	596. 5 599. 4 605. 8 612. 5 617. 8	137. 2 131. 1 128. 8 128. 4 126. 0	2,837.4 2,904.9 2,937.9 2,998.2 2,933.6	1,658.6	23. 0 21. 9 21. 2 20. 9 20. 4	4.8 4.5 4.4 4.3 4.3	7.8
1890. February 28. May 17. July 18. October 2. December 19.	3,383 3,438 3,484 3,540 3,573	626. 5 635. 0 642. 0 650. 4 657. 8	123. 8 125. 7 126. 3 122. 9 123. 0	3,003.3 3,010.2 3,061.7 3,141.4 3,046.9	1,685.1	19.7 19.8 19.7 18.9 18.7	4. 1 4. 1 4. 1 3. 9 4. 0	7.5
1891. February 26. May 4. July 9. September 25. December 2.	3,601 3,633 3,652 3,677 3,692	662.5 667.7 672.9 677.4 677.3	123. 1 123. 4 123. 9 131. 3 134. 7	3, 065. 0 3, 167. 4 3, 113. 4 3, 213. 0 3, 237. 8	1,677.7	18. 6 18. 5 18. 4 19. 4 19. 9	4.0 3.9 4.0 4.1 4.2	7.3
1892. March 1. May 17. July 12. September 30. December 9.	3,711 3,734 3,759 3,773 3,784	679.9 682.2 684.6 686.5 689.6	137.6 140.0 141.0 143.4 145.6	3, 436. 6 3, 479. 0 3, 493. 7 3, 510. 0 3, 480. 3	1,752.2	20.9	4.0 4.0 4.6 4.1 4.2	8.1
March 6. May 4. July 12. October 3. December 19.	3,806 3,830 3,807 3,781 3,787	688. 6 688. 7 685. 7 678. 5 681. 8	149. 1 151. 6 155. 0 182. 9 179. 9	3, 213, 2	1,738.8	22.0 22.6	4.3 4.4 4.8 5.8 5.5	8.9
1894. February 28. May 4. July 18. October 2. December 19.	3,774 3,770 3,755	678. 5 675. 8 671. 0 668. 8 666. 2	174. 4 172. 6 171. 7 172. 3 169. 3	3,324.7 3,433.3 3,422.0 3,473.9 3,423.4		25.7	5.2 5.0 5.0 4.9 4.9	9.5
1895, March 5	3,715 3,712	662. 1 659. 1 658. 2 657. 1 656. 9	169. 7 175. 6 178. 8 182. 4 185. 1	3,378.5 3,410.0 3,470.5 3,423.6 3,423.5	1,819.3	25. 6 26. 6 27. 2 27. 7 28. 2	5. 0 5. 1 5. 1 5. 3 5. 4	9.8
1896. February 28. May 7. July 14. October 6. December 17.	3,694	653. 9 652. 0 651. 1 648. 5 647. 1	187. 2 197. 3 199. 2 209. 9 210. 6	3,347.8 3,377.6 3,353.7 3,363.6 3,367.1	1,799.9	28. 6 30. 2 30. 6 32. 3 32. 5	5. 5 5. 8 5. 9 6. 4 6. 2	11.0

No. 40.—Number, Capital Stock Paid in, Circulation Outstanding, and Aggregate Assets of National Banks, etc.—Continued.

					Money	Percentag	ge of circu	lation to—
Date.	Num- ber of banks.	Paid in capital.	Circula- tion.	Aggregate assets.	in United States.	Capital.	Assets.	Money in United States.
1897. March 9. May 14. July 23. October 5. December 15.	3,634 3,614 3,610 3,610 3,607	\$642. 4 637. 0 632. 1 631. 4 629. 6	\$202. 6 198. 2 196. 5 198. 9 193. 7	\$3,446.0 3,492.4 3,563.4 3,705.1 3,829.2	\$1,905.9	31. 5 31. 1 31. 1 31. 5 30. 7	5. 9 5. 7 5. 5 5. 4 5. 1	10.3
1898.  May 5. July 14. September 20. December 1.	3.586	628. 8 624. 4 622. 0 621. 5 620. 5	184. 1 188. 4 189. 8 194. 4 207. 0	3,946.9 3,869.9 3,977.6 4,003.5 4,313.3	2,073.5	29. 3 30. 2 30. 5 31. 3 33. 4	4.8 4.9 4.8 4.9 4.8	9.2
1899. February 4 April 5 June 30 September 7 December 2	3,579 3,583 3,583 3,595 3,602	608. 3 607. 2 604. 8 605. 7 606. 7	203. 6 203. 8 199. 3 200. 3 204. 9	4,403.8 4,639.1 4,708.8 4,650.3 4,475.3	2, 190. 0	33. 4 33. 6 32. 9 33. 1 33. 8	4. 4 4. 6 4. 2 4. 3 4. 5	9.1
1900. February 13. April 26. June 29. September 5. December 13.	3,631 3,732 3,871	613. 0 617. 0 621. 5 630. 2 632. 3	204. 9 236. 2 265. 3 283. 9 298. 9	4,674.9 4,811.9 4,944.1 5,048.1 5,142.0	2,339.7	33. 4 38. 3 42. 7 45. 0 47. 3	4. 4 4. 9 5. 4 5. 6 5. 8	11.3
1901. February 5. April 24. July 15. September 30. December 10.	3,999 4,064 4,165 4,221 4,291	634. 6 640. 7 645. 7 655. 3 665. 3	309. 4 317. 2 319. 0 323. 8 319. 4	5, 435. 9 5, 630. 7 5, 675. 9 5, 695. 3 5, 722. 7	2, 483. 1	48. 7 49. 5 49. 4 49. 4 48. 0	5.7 5.6 5.6 5.7 5.6	12.8
1902. February 25. April 30. July 16. September 15. November 25.	4,357 4,423 4,535 4,601 4,666	667. 3 671. 1 701. 9 705. 5 714. 6	314. 4 309. 7 309. 3 317. 9 336. 5	5,843.0 5,962.1 6,008.7 6,113.9 6,104.0	2,563.2	47. 1 46. 1 44. 0 45. 1 47. 1	5. 4 5. 2 5. 1 5. 2 5. 5	12.1
1903. February 6 April 9 June 9 September 9 November 17	4,766 4,845 4,939 5,042 5,118	731. 2 734. 9 743. 5 753. 7 758. 3	335. 2 335. 0 359. 2 375. 0 376. 2	6, 234. 7 6, 212. 7 6, 286. 9 6, 310. 4 6, 302. 2	2,684.7	45.8 45.6 48.3 49.8 49.6	5. 4 5. 4 5. 7 5. 9 5. 9	13.4
1904. January 22. March 28. June 9. September 6. November 10.	5,180 5,232 5,331 5,412 5,477	765. 8 765. 9 767. 3 770. 7 776. 1	380. 9 385. 9 399. 5 411. 2 419. 1	6,576.8 6,605.9 6,655.9 6,975.0 7,197.0	2,803.5	49.7 50.3 52.1 53.4 54.0	5. 9 5. 8 6. 0 5. 9 5. 8	14.2
1905. January 11. March 14. May 29. August 25. November 9.	5,528 5,587 5,668 5,757 5,833	776. 9 782. 5 791. 6 799. 9 808. 3	424.3 431.0 445.5 469.0 485.5	7,117.8 7,308.1 7,327.8 7,472.3 7,563.2	2,883.1	54. 6 55. 1 56. 3 58. 6 60. 1	6.0 5.9 6.1 6.3 6.4	15.5
1906. January 29. April 6. June 18. September 4. November 12.	5,911 5,975 6,053 6,137 6,199	815. 0 819. 3 826. 1 835. 1 847. 5	498. 2 505. 5 510. 9 518. 0 536. 1	7,769.8 7,670.6 7,784.2 8,016.0 8,213.0	3,069.9	61. 1 61. 7 61. 8 62. 0 63. 3	6. 4 6. 6 6. 6 6. 5 6. 5	16.6
1907. January 26. March 22. May 20. August 22. December 3.	6,344 6,429 6,544	860, 9 873, 7 883, 7 896, 5 901, 6	545.5 543.3 547.9 551.9 601.8	8, 154. 8 8, 288. 2 8, 476. 5 8, 390. 3 8, 407. 9	3,251.3	63. 3 62. 2 62. 0 61. 6 66. 7	6.7 6.5 6.5 6.6 7.2	16.8

No. 40.—Number, Capital Stock Paid in, Circulation Outstanding, and Aggregate Assets of National Banks, etc.—Continued.

	Num-	Paid in capital.			Money	Percenta	Percentage of circulation to-				
Date.	ber of banks.			Aggregate assets.	in United States.	Capital.	Assets.	Money in United States.			
1908. February 14. May 14. July 15. September 23. November 27.	6.824	\$905.5 912.3 919.1 921.4 921.0	\$627. 6 614. 0 613. 6 613. 7 599. 3	\$8,396.8 8,594.6 8,714.6 9,027.2 9,197.0	<b>\$</b> 3,378.7	69.3 67.3 66.8 66.6 65.0	7.5 7.1 7.0 6.8 6.5				
1909. February 5	6,893	927.7 933.9 937.0 944.6	615. 3 636. 3 641. 3 658. 0	9, 221. 1 9, 368. 8 9, 471. 7 9, 573. 9	3,406.3	66.3 68.1 68.4 69.6	6. 6 6. 8 6. 7 6. 8	18.8			

No. 41.—United States Bonds on Deposit to Secure Circulating Notes of National Banks for the Years ended October 31, from 1882 to 1909, inclusive, and the Changes which Occurred in the Several Classes of Bonds.

		United	States bond	s held as secu	rity for circu	lation.	United States	
Year.	Num- ber of banks.	$rac{4rac{1}{2}}{ ext{bonds}}$ per cent	4 per cent bonds.	3 per cent bonds.	Pacific 6 per cent bonds.	Total.	bonds held for other purposes at nearest date.	Grand total.
1882	2,301	\$33,754,650	\$104,927,500	\$40,621,950 179,675,550	<b>\$</b> 3,526,000	<b>\$</b> 362, <b>505</b> , 6 <b>5</b> 0	\$37,563,750	\$400,069,400
1883	'	41,319,700		1 21/2 602 000			30,674,050	383, 551, 350
1884	$2,671 \\ 2,727$	49,537,450 49,547,250	116,705,450 116,391,650	155,604,400	3,469,000 3,505,000		30,419,600 31,780,100	355,735,900 340,144,650
1885 1886	2, 121	57, 436, 850					32, 431, 400	277, 875, 450
1887	3,061	69, 696, 100	115,731,400	144,500	3, 256, 000	188, 828, 000	34,671,350	223, 499, 350
1888	3,151 3,319	66, 121, 750 41, 066, 150			3,468,000 4,553,000		60,715,050 48,501,200	230, 718, 400 194, 169, 350
1889 1890	3,567	28, 116, 700			6,672,000		30, 684, 000	170, 874, 900
	.,	199,400			', ', -,	,	,,	
1891	3,694	Continued at 2 p. ct.,	120,858,850		10,244,000	152,950,350	24,871,950	177,822,500
		1 21,648,100						
1892	3,788	21,897,850			11,852,000	164,883,000	20, 164, 250	185,047,250
1893	3,796	22,020,550	142,141,700	(Loan of	12,426,000	176, 588, 250	17,576,950	194, 165, 200
1894	3,756	22,749,900	155,932,450	1904, 5 per- cents, 6,980,850	11 ′ ′	199, 706, 200	25,888,200	225,594,400
1895	3,715	22,505,100	Consols of 1907, 149,342,350 Loan of 1895, 13,856,500	14,016,850		111,717,800	26,118,350	237,836,150
1896	3,679	22, 673, 850	Consols of	16,038,850	10,386,000	241, 103, 350	25, 135, 500	266, 238, 850
1897	3,617	22,039,650	1907,	15,910,050	9,030,000	227,742,550	32,490,650	260, 233, 200
1898	3,598	22,047,750	Consols of	Loan of 1898, 3 per- cents, 31,006,120 Loan of 1904, 5 per-	2,900,000	235, 618, 470	114,540,240	350, 158 <b>, 710</b>

No. 41.—United States Bonds on Deposit to Secure Circulating Notes of National Banks for the Years ended October 31, from 1882 to 1909, etc.—Continued.

		United	l States bone	United States				
Year.	Num- ber of banks.	2 per cent consols of 1930.	4 per cent bonds.	3 per cent bonds.	5 per cent bonds.	Total.	bonds held for other purposes at nearest date.	Grand total.
1899	3,595	\$20,907,600	1895, 18,242,750	cents.	Loan of 1904, 5 percents, \$14,665,600	11	\$100,305,200	\$332,768, <b>360</b>
1900	3,871	$\begin{cases} 1,019,950\\ \text{Consols of}\\ 1930,\\ 270,006,600 \end{cases}$	13,544,100 Loan of	1,100,000	1,293,000	301,123,580	113,859,250	414, 982, 830
1901	4, 221	$\begin{cases} 12,500\\ \text{Consols of}\\ 1930,\\ 316,625,650 \end{cases}$	$\begin{cases} \text{Consols of} \\ 1907, \\ 6,032,000 \\ \text{Loan of} \\ 1895, \\ 2,911,100 \end{cases}$	3,860,100	268,900	329, 833, 930	115,003,660	444, 83 <b>7</b> , 59 <b>0</b>
1902	4, 601	320,738,000	$\begin{cases} \text{Consols of} \\ 1907, \\ 8,248,450 \\ \text{Loan of} \\ 1895, \\ 2,208,600 \end{cases}$	6,056,720	1,100,900	338, 352, 670	132, 693, 250	471,045,92 <b>0</b>
1903	5,147	376,003,300	1895, 1,410,100	1,131,000	718,650	382,726,830	141,177,680	523,904,51 <b>0</b>
1904	5,495	416, 972, 750	Consols of 1907, 5,857,500 Loan of 1895, 1,791,600	1		426, 544, 790	121,812,810	548, 357, 600
1905	5,858	483, 181, 900	Consols of 1907, 4,050,350 Loan of 1895, 4,465,000			493, 912, 790	73,888,980	567,801,770
1906	6, 225	492, 179, 650	Consols of 1907, 25,124,650 Loan of 1895, 4,602,100	3,273,700	2 per cent Panama Canal, 14, 482, 080	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	104,759,730	644, 412, 910
1907	6,620	532, 543, 550	$\begin{cases} \text{Loan of} \\ 1895, \\ 10,732,900 \end{cases}$	6,490,080	17, 245, 380	567,011,910	103, 019, 490	670, 014, <b>400</b>
1908	6, 873	554, 700, 700	14, 960, 450	10, 468, 520	38, 558, 680 13, 936, 500 Certifi- cates of in- debted- ness 3 per cent.	}632, 624, 850	89, 033, 690	721, 658. 540
1909	7,025	573, 328, 450		3 per cent 1908-1918, 14,575,560	2 per cent 1936 and 1938 Panama Canal, 76,178,680	679, 545, 740	62, 367, 940	741, 913, 680

No. 42.—Profit on National-Bank Circulation, Based on a Deposit of \$100,000 United States Consols of 1930; Loan of 1925 and Panama Canal Loan, at the Average Net Price, Monthly, during the Year ended October 31, 1909.

Date	Cost of Circula-		Receipts.				Dedu	etions.		Net	Interest	Profit on circulation in excess of 6 per cent on the investment.	
Date.	bonds.	tion obtain- able.	Interest on bonds.	Interest on cir- culation at 6 per cent.	Gross receipts.	Tax.	Ex- penses.	Sinking fund.	Total.	receipts.	on cost of bonds at 6 per cent.	Amount.	Per cent.
November. 1908. December.	\$103,752 103,591	\$100,000 100,000	\$2,000 2,000	\$6,000 6,000	\$8,000 8,000	\$500 500	\$62. 50 62. 50	\$87. 54 84. 37	\$650. 08 646. 87	\$7,349.92 7,353.13	\$6, 225. 12 6, 215. 46	\$1,124.80 1,137.67	1. 084 1. 098
1909. January February March April May June July August September October	101,656 101,750	100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000	2,000 2,000 2,000 2,000 2,000 2,000 2,000 2,000 2,000 2,000 2,000	6,000 6,000 6,000 6,000 6,000 6,000 6,000 6,000 6,000 6,000	8,000 8,000 8,000 8,000 8,000 8,000 8,000 8,000 8,000 8,000	500 500 500 500 500 500 500 500 500	62. 50 62. 50 62. 50 62. 50 62. 50 62. 50 62. 50 62. 50 62. 50 62. 50	69. 08 42. 26 36. 20 40. 00 42. 56 44. 75 35. 77 27. 94 28. 14 26. 50	631. 58 604. 76 598. 70 602. 50 605. 06 607. 25 598. 27 590. 44 590. 64 589. 00	7,368,42 7,395,24 7,401,30 7,397,50 7,394,94 7,392,75 7,401,73 7,409,56 7,409,36 7,411,00	6, 175. 20 6, 106. 44 6, 090. 54 6, 099. 36 6, 005. 00 6, 109. 62 6, 087. 00 6, 067. 50 6, 067. 50 6, 063. 02	1, 193. 22 1, 288. 80 1, 310. 76 1, 298. 14 1, 389. 94 1, 283. 13 1, 314. 73 1, 342. 06 1, 341. 86 1, 347. 98	1. 159 1. 266 1. 291 1. 276 1. 366 1. 260 1. 327 1. 327 1. 334
					LOAN O	F 1925.							
November. 1908. December	\$120,840 120,520	\$100,000 100,000	\$4,000 4,000	\$6,000 6,000	\$10,000 10,000	\$1,000 1,000	\$62. 50 62. 50	\$769. 24 763. 29	\$1,821.74 1,825.79	\$8, 178. 26 8, 174. 21	\$7,250.40 7,231.20	\$927.86 943.01	0.768 .783
1909. January February March April May June July August September October	120,500	100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000	4,000 4,000 4,000 4,000 4,000 4,000 4,000 4,000 4,000 4,000	6,000 6,000 6,000 6,000 6,000 6,000 6,000 6,000 6,000	10,000 10,000 10,000 10,000 10,000 10,000 10,000 10,000 10,000	1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000	62. 50 62. 50 62. 50 62. 50 62. 50 62. 50 62. 50 62. 50 62. 50	768. 94 764. 23 776. 58 787. 85 809. 23 812. 81 777. 13 744. 44 705. 95 699. 32	1,831.44 1,826.73 1,839!08 1,850.35 1,871.73 1,875.31 1,839.63 1,806.94 1,768.45 1,761.82	8, 168. 56 8, 173. 27 8, 160. 92 8, 149. 65 8, 128. 27 8, 124. 69 8, 160. 37 8, 193. 06 8, 231. 55 8, 238. 18	7, 230. 00 7, 212. 84 7, 222. 26 7, 230. 60 7, 253. 10 7, 248. 48 7, 183. 80 7, 124. 70 7, 057. 80 7, 039. 20	938. 56 960. 43 938. 66 919. 05 875. 17 876. 21 976. 57 1,068. 36 1,173. 75 1,198. 98	. 779 . 799 . 780 . 763 . 724 . 725 . 816 . 990 . 998 1. 211

November	\$102,328	\$100,000	\$2,000	\$6,000	\$8,000	<b>\$</b> 500	<b>\$</b> 62. 50	\$33.19	<b>\$</b> 595. 69	\$7,404.31	<b>\$</b> 6, 139. 68	\$1,264.63	1. 236
December	101,760	100,000	2,000	6,000	8,000	500	62. 50	25.25	587. 75	7,412.25	6, 105. 60	1,306.65	1. 284
1909.													
January	101,804	100,000	2,000	6,000	8,000	500	62. 50	26.04	588. 54	7,411.46	6, 108. 24	1,303.22	1.280
February	101,500	100,000	2,000	6,000	8,000	500	62. 50	21.79	584. 29	7,415.71	6,090.00	1,325.71	1.306
March	101,130	100,000	2,000	6,000	8,000	500	62. 50	16.52	579. 02	7,420.98	6,067.80	1,353.18	1. 338
April		100,000	2,000	6,000	8,000	500	62.50	18. 24	580. 74	7,419.26	6,074.40	1,344.86	1.328
May	101,250	100,000	2,000	6,000	8,000	500	62. 50	18.50	581.00	7,419.00	6,075.00	1,344.00	1.327
June	101,250	100,000	2,000	6,000	8,000	500	62. 50	18.61	581.11	7,418.89	6,075.00	1,343.89	1.327
July	101,015	100,000	2,000	6,000	8,000	500	62.50	15. 20	577. 70	7, 422. 30	6,060.90	1,361.40	1.348
August	101,000	100,000	2,000	6,000	8,000	500	62. 50	15.08	577. 58	7,422.42	6,060.00	1,362.42	1.349
September	101,000	100,000	2,000	6,000	8,000	500	62. 50	15.17	577. 67	7,422.33	6,060.00	1,362.33	1.349
October	100,595	100,000	2,000	6,000	8,000	500	62. 50	9.08	571.58	7,428.42	6,035.70	1,392.72	1.384

a Here treated as maturing August 1, 1936.

No. 43.—Dates of Reports of Condition of National Banks from 1869 to 1909.

Year.	Jan.	Feb.	Mar.	Apr.	May.	June.	July.	Aug.	Sept	Oct.	Nov.	Dec
869 a	4			17		12				9		
870	22		24			9				8		2
871		1	18	29		10				2		Ιī
872		27		19		îŏ				$\tilde{3}$		2
873		28		25		13			12	۰		2
874		27		20	····i	26			14	····2		3
875		41	i			30				í		
					1 1				• • • • •	2		1
876			10		12	30						2
877	20			14		22	• • • • • •			1		2
878			15		1	29				1		
879	1			4		14				2		1
880		21		23		11				1		3
381			11		6	30				1	i	3
882			11		19		1			3	<i></i>	1 3
883			13		1	22				2		1 3
384			7	24	-	20			30	_		1 3
885			10		6		1		- 00	i		3
886			ĭ			3	-	27		7		1 3
387			1 4		13			-1		5		1 1
888			, ,	30	10	30		1		1 3		1
		14		30		30				4		
389		26			13		12		30			1
390		28			17		18			2		] ]
891		26			4		9		25			ļ.
892			1		17		12		30			i
893			6		4		12			3	<b>.</b>	1 1
394	!	28	1		4		18			2		Į į
395			5		7	!	11	l	28			1 1
896		28	1		7		14			6		1 3
897			9		14		23			5		i i
898		18	"		5		14		20	ľ		
899		4		5	"	30	14		7			1
900		13		26		29			5		j	]
						29						
901		5		24		j	15		30			1 1
902		25		30			16		15		25	
903		6		9	]	9			9		17	
904	22		28			9		[	6		10	
905	11		14		29			25	. <b></b>		9	
906	29			6		18			4	l	12	
907	26	1	22		20	l	1	22	1		1	
908		14	l	1	14		15	l	23	l	27	
909		5	1	28	1 1	23	10	[	ĩ		16	1
ova		1 "	1	1 20	1	20			1 1		10	

 $<sup>^{\</sup>alpha}$  Prior to the passage of the act of March 3,1869, reports were made quarterly—first Monday of January, April, July, and October.

No. 44.—Abstract of the Resources and Liabilities of the National Banks at Close of Business September 1, 1909, the Condition of Banks in New York City, in the Three Central Reserve Cities, in Other Reserve Cities, and of the Country Banks.

	Central re	serve cities.			
	New York.	New York, Chicago, and St. Louis.	Other reserve cities.a	Country banks.	Aggregate.
RESOURCES.					
Loans and discounts  Overdrafts U. S. bonds to secure	\$925, 653, 623. 21 257, 127. 21	\$1,306,785,530. 17 419,040. 40	\$1,372,311,583.92 4,575,985.64	\$2,449,785,237.09 24,557,215.12	\$5,128,882,351.18 29,552,241.16
circulation	53,606,200.00	87, 111, 490. 00	153, 915, 240. 00	427, 633, 440. 00	668, 660, 170. 00
II. S. deposits	1,106,000.00	1,930,500.00			39, 222, 300. 00
Other bonds to secure U. S. deposits U. S. bonds on hand	2, 224, 435. 00 4, 625, 050. 00	3, 552, 305. 80 6, 059, 050. 00	8, 683, 891, 10 5, 013, 600, 00 3, 942, 980, 13	5, 755, 561. 57 12, 072, 990. 00	17, 991, 758. 47 23, 145, 640, 00 14, 721, 196, 01
U. S. bonds on hand Premiums	4, 625, 050. 00 1, 329, 818. 96	6,059,050.00 1,745,785.56	5,013,600.00	12,072,990.00 9,032,430.32	23, 145, 640, 00
Bonds, securities, etc	174, 998, 870. 80	210, 225, 885. 40	199, 609, 273. 95	488, 553, 383, 33	898, 388, 542, 68
Banking house, furni- ture, and fixtures Other real estate owned.	28, 367, 681, 49 1, 914, 077, 84		57, 299, 027, 99 4, 547, 608, 92	105, 956, 723, 93 14, 425, 220, 62	200, 076, 548, 33 21, 205, 681, 80
Due from national banks, not reserve agents	45,845,821.66	125, 395, 308. 62			
Due from state banks and bankers, trust		, ,	166, 962, 392. 40	89, 392, 115. 53	381,749,816.55
companies, etc Due from approved re-	9,128,767.87	26, 844, 173. 30	59, 545, 889. 03	39, 750, 160. 57	126, 140, 222. 90
serve agents Checks and other cash	<b></b>		266, 367, 550. 12	<b>45</b> 2, 983, 699. 50	719, 351, 249, 62
items	12, 965, 202. 81	14, 290, 133. 32	8, 864, 607. 89	15, 132, 532, 53	38, 287, 273, 74
Exchanges for clearing house.	221, 276, 607. 17	240, 300, 498. 52	77, 798, 415. 88	11, 626, 620. 03	329, 725, 534, 43
Bills of other national banks.	1,669,469.00	3,829,154.00	12, 371, 999. 00	24,003,749.00	40, 204, 902. 00
Fractional currency, nickels, and cents	82, 115. 09	146, 391. 37 319, 184, 501. 36 89, 813, 481. 00	587, 273. 19 181, 806, 277. 91 43, 551, 074. 00	2,023,219.40 165,407,118.11 54,329,405.00	2,756,883.96
Specie	82, 115. 09 244, 874, 641. 97 57, 057, 516. 00	319, 184, 501. 36	181,806,277.91	165, 407, 118, 11	2,756,883.96 666,397,897.38 187,693,960.00
Legal-tender notes Five per cent redemp-					
tion fund Due from Treasurer	2,677,810.00	4, 348, 879. 50	7,509,914.50	20, 629, 818. 28	32, 488, 612. 28
Due from Treasurer U.S. other than 5 per cent fund.	2, 593, 287. 64	4, 101, 290. 14	2, 446, 917. 83	763, 386, 38	7, 311, 594. 35
Total		2, 485, 137, 047. 13			
LIABILITIES.		2, 150, 151, 011. 15	=======================================		
Capital stock paid in	114, 500, 000. 00	164, 943, 490. 00 145, 366, 000. 00	222, 067, 700. 00 158, 779, 949. 66	557, 630, 877, 00 293, 835, 926, 27	944, 642, 067. 00 597, 981, 875. 93
Surplus fund	116, 305, 000. 00				
expenses and taxes National - bank notes	33,944,443.50	46, 638, 501. 85	46, 517, 877. 64	110, 600, 058. 91	203, 756, 438. 40
outstanding State-bank notes out-	52, 779, 075. 00	83, 953, 360. 00	150, 646, 225. 00	423, 440, 771. 00	658, 040, 356. 00
standing Due to national banks	16, 518. 00	16, 518. 00	468. 00	13, 406. 00	30, 392. 00
not reserve agents Due to state banks and	331, 393, 327. 75	529, 324, 236. 73	380, 948, 149. 88	62, 453, 782, 86	972, 726, 169. 47
bankers	115, 034, 209. 50	200, 131, 383. 64	<b>185</b> , <b>156</b> , <b>538</b> . 12	87, 083, 944. 52	472, 371, 866. 28
and savings banks	233, 119, 122. 86	256, 373, 716. 68	217, 826, 257. 03	60, 877, 050. 54	535, 077, 024. 25
Due to approved reserve agents			28, 943, 689. 58	9, 694, 978. 60	38, 638, 667, 58
Dividends unpaid	96,015.04		204, 029, 72	1,820,377.83	2, 157, 903. 84
Individual deposits U. S. deposits	2,549,040.17	1,038,711,044.10 3,917,499.57	15, 918, 994. 80	2, 753, 074, 002, 66 15, 390, 418, 25	5, 009, 893, 079, 79 35, 226, 912, 62
Deposits of U. S. dis-	, ,				
bursing officers Bonds borrowed Notes and bills redis-	371, 828. 55 9, 313, 250. 00	415, 189, 56 11, 909, 090, 00	6, 767, 454. 77 12, 409, 640. 00	6, 295, 326, 32 8, 506, 463, 50	13, 477, 970, 65 32, 825, 193, 50
eountedBills payable	1,000,000.00	1,000,000.00	4, 336, 697. 55 4, 419, 298. 27	9, 743, 474, 06 30, 809, 680, 02	14, 080, 171, 61 36, 228, 978, 29
Reserved for taxesLiabilities other than those above stated	1,945,614.71	2, 299, 860. 99	1,094,838.75	1,766,483.79	5, 161, 183, 53
those above stated		3,659.72	175, 761. 60	1,458,704.78	1,638,126.10
Total	1,792,254,123.72	2, 485, 137, 047. 13	2,654,321,603.40	4, 434, 495, 726. 31	9, 573, 954, 376. 48

a Other reserve cities are Boston, Philadelphia, Baltimore, Albany, Brooklyn, Pittsburg, Washington, Savannah, New Orleans, Galveston, Houston, Fort Worth, Dallas, San Antonio, Waco, Louisville, Cheinnati, Cleveland, Columbus, Indianapolis, Detroit, Milwaukee, Cedar Rapids, Des Moines, Dubuque, Minneapolis, St. Paul, Kansas City, Kans., Wichita, Kansas City, Mo., St. Joseph, Lincoln, Omaha, Denver, Pueblo, Salt Lake City, San Francisco, Los Angeles, Portland, Oreg., Seattle, Spokane, Tacoma, Topeka, Muskogee, Oklahoma City, and South Omaha.

No. 45.—Highest and Lowest Points Reached in the Principal Items of Resources and Liabilities of National Banks during the Existence of the System, as shown by Reports of Condition.

	T 1 1000	G4 1 1000	-	oint reached.	Lowest po	int reached.		
	јац. 1. 1800.	Sept. 1, 1909.	Amount.	Date.	Amount.	Date.		
Capital Capital, surplus, and	' '	] ' ' '	\$944,642,067	· ′	\$403,357,346	Jan. 1,1866		
undivided profits a Circulation Total investments in	475,330,204 213,239,530	1,746,380,381 658,040,356	1,746,380,381 658,040,356	do	475, 330, 204 122, 928, 084			
United States bonds Individual deposits	440, 380, 350 520, 212, 174	731,028,110 5,009,893,079	731, 028, 110 5, 009, 893, 079	do	170, 653, 059 501, 407, 586			
Loans and discounts Cash:				do				
National-bank notes Legal-tender notes.	20, 406, 442 187, 846, 548			Oct. 1.1866				
Specie								

a Undivided profits, less expenses and taxes paid, beginning 1894.

No. 46.—Percentages of Loans, United States Bonds, Lawful Money, etc., to the Aggregate Resources of National Banks, on or about October 1, 1866, and 1890 to 1909.

		1866.	1890.	1891.	1892.	1893.	1894.	1895.	1896.	1897.	1898.
Loans and discounts United States bonds Lawful money a		P. ct. 41. 3 36. 3 1. 5	P. ct. 74. 3 6. 4 7. 4	P. ct. 72. 9 6. 4 6. 7	P. ct. 73. 3 6. 2 7. 1	P. ct. 68. 7 8. 4 4. 3	P. ct. 68. 6 7. 7 8. 1	P. ct. 70. 9 8. 1 6. 8	P. ct. 67. 1 9. 3 7. 1	P. ct. 55. 3 7. 0 6. 4	P. ct. 54. 2 10. 6 9. 2
Total	• • • • •	79.1	88.1	86.0	86.6	81.4	84.4	85.8	83.5	68.7	74.0
CapitalSurplus and profitsIndividual deposits		27. 2 5. 6 36. 9	20. 7 9. 9 49. 8	21. 1 10. 3 49. 4	19. 5 9. 7 50. 3	21.8 11.3 46.6	19. 2 9. 6 49. 8	19. 2 9. 8 49. 7	19.9 10.3 48.9	17.3 9.0 50.0	15. 6 8. 5 50. 9
Total	• • • • • •	69.7	80.4	80.8	79.5	79.7	78.6	78.7	79.1	76.3	75.0
	1899.	1900.	1901.	1902.	1903.	1904.	1905.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.
Loans and discounts	P. ct. 53. 7 7. 1 10. 0	P. ct. 53. 2 8. 1 10. 3	P. ct. 53. 0 7. 8 9. 5	P. ct. 53. 7 7. 5 8. 3	P. ct. 55. 2 8. 6 8. 8	53. 4 7. 9 7. 2	P. ct. 53. 9 7. 4 8. 9	P. ct. 54. 0 7. 8 7. 8	P. ct. 56. 1 7. 9 8. 4	P. ct. 52. 9 7. 9 9. 6	P. ct. 53. 5 7. 6 9. 5
Total	70.8	71.6	70.3	69.5	72.6	68. 5	70. 2	69.6	72. 4	70.5	70.6
CapitalSurplus and profitsIndividual deposits	13. 0 7. 5 52. 7	12.5 7.7 49.7	11.5 7.6 51.6	11. 5 8. 1 52. 5	11.9 8.8 50.0	11.0 9.8 49.6	10.7 8.3 51.1	10. 4 8. 4 52. 4	10.7 8.8 51.5	10. 2 8. 5 50. 4	9. 8 8. 4 52. 3
Total	73.2	69. 9	70.7	72.1	70.7	70. 4	70.1	71.2	70.9	69.1	70. 5

a Embraces specie only, up to and including 1898.

No. 47.—Classification of Loans Made by the National Banks in the Central Reserve Cities (New York, Chicago, and St. Louis) and other Reserve Cities, together with Country Banks, on Approximate Dates for the Past Five Years.

AUGUST 28	5, 1905.
-----------	----------

	Num- ber of banks.	On de- mand, pa- per with one or more individual or firm names.	On demand, secured by stocks, bonds, and other personal securities.	On time, paper with two or more individual or firm names.	On time, single- name pa- per (one person or firm), with- out other security.	On time, secured by stocks, bonds, and other personal securities, or on mortgages or other realestate security.	Total.
New York	12	17,817,302 10,993,443 103,554,105	24,767,191 253,585,872	30, 496, 481 294, 801, 492	13,051,412	20, 124, 901 182, 477, 305	\$805,665,012 213,309,948 99,433,428 1,031,114,691 1,848,986,073
Total	5,757	320, 052, 942	854, 115, 721	1,382,258,561	689, 124, 987	752,956,941	3,998,509,152
		£	ВЕРТЕМВЕ	CR 4, 1906.			·
New York	13	\$10, 676, 198 15, 554, 557 11, 821, 339 133, 735, 500 202, 901, 651	\$292, 251, 532 31, 261, 941 25, 779, 311 272, 032, 130 206, 691, 820	\$137, 991, 340 69, 393, 859 31, 693, 095 332, 701, 188 930, 255, 416	\$111, 172, 734 58, 969, 944 13, 098, 879 223, 189, 134 369, 694, 410	\$149, 959, 233 35, 264, 962 21, 904, 419 200, 326, 237 410, 662, 487	\$702, 051, 037 210, 445, 263 104, 297, 043 1, 161, 984, 189 2, 120, 205, 784
Total	6,137	374, 689, 245	828, 016, 734	1,502,034,898	776, 125, 101	818, 117, 338	4,298,983,316
			AUGUST	22, 1907.			
New York	38 14 8 306 6,178	\$16,254,018 16,773,019 13,079,054 141,551,855 240,563,589	34,064,418 275,765,893	\$161, 108, 403 75, 774, 485 33, 957, 227 360, 902, 043 1, 017, 009, 280	256, 893, 115	22, 118, 910	\$712, 121, 059 231, 223, 415 117, 867, 941 1, 242, 440, 028 2, 374, 931, 526
Total	6, 544	428, 221, 535	832, 878, 479	1,648,751,438	899, 494, 658	869, 237, 859	4, 678, 583, 969
	<u> </u>	S	ЕРТЕМВЕ	R 23, 1908.		1	1
New York	14 8 312	12, 475, 849 130, 285, 953	\$374, 548, 964 30, 091, 507 27, 454, 224 271, 667, 315 218, 939, 708	30, 150, 989 353, 363, 981	60.065.338	\$245, 372, 335 45, 839, 437 24, 054, 044 231, 192, 169 450, 992, 929	\$905, 653, 475 232, 385, 842 104, 940, 806 1, 231, 756, 966 2, 275, 875, 641
Total	6,853	395, 892, 695	922,701,718	1,582,391,359	852, 176, 044	1	4,750,612,730
	J.	S	SEPTEMBE	CR 1, 1909.	·		<u> </u>
New York	10	12,188,399 12,459,864 143,963,616	30, 438, 006 292, 367, 684	\$145, 989, 671 97, 556, 025 35, 164, 037 383, 037, 317 1, 036, 720, 641	67,304,368 12,717,629 287,953,693	59,516,388 27,689,883 264,989,274	262, 662, 488
Total	6,977	441, 529, 690	957, 349, 934	1,698,467,691	971, 477, 968	1,060,057,068	5, 128, 882, 351
	·	<u> </u>		·			1

No. 48.—Classification of Loans and Discounts by the National Banks in the Reserve Cities and in the States and Territories on September 1, 1909.

RESERVE OTTI	S ANL	IN THE ST	ATES AND	LERRITORI	ES ON SE	FIEMBER J	1, 1909.
Reserve cities.	Num- ber of banks.	On demand, paper with one or more individual or firm names.	On demand, secured by stocks, bonds, and other per- sonal secu- rities.	On time, paper with two or more individual or firm names.	On time, single- name pa- per (one person or firm), without other se- curity.	On time, secured by stocks, bonds, and other personal securities, or on mortgages or other realestate security.	Total.
CENTRAL RESERVE							
CITIES.							
New York City	38 13	\$7,708,853 12,188,399	26, 097, 308	\$145, 989, 671 97, 556, 025	\$163,098,915 67,304,368	\$223, 425, 689 59, 516, 388	\$925,653,623 262,662,488
ChicagoSt. Louis	10	12, 459, 864	30, 438, 006	35, 164, 037	12, 717, 629	27, 689, 883	118, 469, 419
Total	61	32, 357, 116	441, 965, 809	278, 709, 733	243, 120, 912	310, 631, 960	1,306,785,530
OTHER RESERVE							
CITIES.							
Boston	20 3	12,945,621 1,779,097	46, 432, 939 10, 590, 747	49,652,189 4,837,063	53, 119, 084 2, 495, 770	29, 289, 782 1, 632, 603	191, 439, 615 21, 335, 280
Brooklyn	5	510,921	4, 244, 501	4,837,063 6,762,285	2,342,107	871,084	14,730,898
Philadelphia Pittsburg	34 26	5,816,716 $11,073,527$	57,603,159 34,346,880	52, 921, 666 40, 988, 302	70, 231, 319 $15, 912, 484$	38,079,927 $24,717,908$	224,652,787 127,039,101
Baltimore	18	2,665,556	13, 116, 221	14,619,391	12, 347, 455	11,755,894	54, 504, 517
Washington Savannah	10	1, 297, 860 85, 888	9,761,326 714,941	6,337,438 993,004	939, 423 324, 220	2,629,469 $466,747$	20, 965, 516 2, 584, 800
New Orleans	5 6	2,064,688	3,970,912	5, 307, 864	2,523,957	5, 665, 902	19,533,323
Dallas Fort Worth	7	835, 490 354, 013	662, 741 47, 571	5, 426, 978 4, 059, 596	3, 494, 684 2, 418, 120	4,909,124 3,527,983	15, 329, 017 10, 407, 283
Galveston	3 7	26, 330	47,571 217,616	778, 552	890,774	699,398	2,612,670
Houston San Antonio	6	192, 480 159, 784	433,730 153,603	4, 477, 907 1, 494, 287	4, 123, 839 2, 575, 121	4,709,553 3,288,622	13, 937, 509 7, 671, 417
Waco	5	192, 480 159, 784 250, 850 1, 242, 786	189, 867	1, 285, 343	1, 139, 684	1.251.509	4,117,253
Louisville Cincinnati	9	1, 242, 786 8, 393, 662	5, 166, 513 16, 238, 253	7, 981, 326 11, 310, 010	2,095,571 $12,510,866$	6, 430, 252 9, 247, 878 9, 668, 502	22, 916, 448 57, 700, 669
Cleveland	9	4, 168, 122	12, 867, 099	15, 469, 585	12, 374, 189	9,668,502	54, 547, 497
Columbus Indianapolis	10 7	1,939,124 2,108,618	3, 785, 095 4, 193, 476	3,931,990 9,909,679	3, 227, 429 3, 209, 616	4,078,592 4,775,372	16,962,230 24,196,761
Detroit	4	1,773,152	2,342,713	12,872,447	3,339,446	7,369,183	27,696,941
Milwaukee Minneapolis	6	3, 566, 302 3, 874, 495	5, 510, 297 3, 951, 225	11,480,972 26,895,850	6, 885, 694 4, 506, 805	6, 253, 667 7, 437, 560	33, 696, 932 46, 665, 935
St. Paul Cedar Rapids		2,429,978	2,501,051	11,117,748	6,026,549	3,988,864	26, 124, 190
Cedar Rapids Des Moines	3 4	423, 877 1, 737, 187	331, 159 1, 115, 623	2,378,337 3,977,434	920,608 $2,576,931$	1 2.265,046	5, 384, 384 11, 672, 221
Dubuque	3	19,955	64,745	933,709	790, 183	477,386	2, 285, 978
Dubuque Kansas City, Mo St. Joseph	9	4, 673, 740 1, 319, 322	5,303,166 480,761	17,070,112 5,597,036	7,781,158 3,175,273	16,500,411 1,213,254	51, 328, 587 11, 785, 646
Lincoln	4	174.634	231,778	2, 182, 601	1,578,030	1,937,097	6, 104, 140
Omaha South Omaha	6 4	1,852,131 222,664	1, 253, 140 276, 604	7,972,957 1,143,265	9,806,923 1,144,308	7,596,783 3,727,010	28, 481, 934 6, 513, 851
Kansas City, Kans	3	258,288	392, 991	895,771	614, 350	7,087,635	9, 249, 035
Topeka Wichita	3	148, 286 261, 803	62, 982 237, 018	1 975 656	519, 283 1, 613, 635	600, 631 786, 480	2,004,617 4,174,592
Denver	¦ b	881, 461	237,018 2,188,327	6,242,086 657,212 758,744 1,059,102	1,613,635 5,573,685	8,618,110	23, 503, 669
Pueblo	3	353,868 97,916	91,491 120,602	657,212 758,744	1,391,610 337,660	735, 565 1, 472, 100	3,229,746 2,787,022
Muskogee Oklahoma City	3 5	549,068	199,868	1,059,102	1,216,898	1,472,100 684,957 2,706,723	3,709,893
Seattle Spokane	1 4	1 0,000,010	120, 602 199, 868 3, 911, 041 1, 429, 283	.; 3.080.974	1,391,610 337,660 1,216,898 2,797,140 3,057,071 607,213 4,668,540	2,706,723 2,900,530	2,787,022 3,709,893 17,885,256 13,799,172 4,747,890
Tacoma	2	814,847	730,011	1,902,142	607, 213	633,677	4,747,890
Portland	9		1,581,902 7,853,264	2, 135, 182 2, 723, 204	4, 668, 540 3, 185, 826	1,339,325 3,696,809	10,000,000
Tacoma	10	31,286,962	24, 234, 459	3,822,894	4, 305, 216	4,067,608	67,717,139
Salt Lake City	4	979, 460	1,174,993	2,073,425	1,237,946	1,866,359	7, 332, 183
Total	321	143,963,616	292, 367, 684	383,037,317	287,953,693	264, 989, 274	1,372,311,584
Total, all re- serve cities	382	176, 320, 732	734, 333, 493	661,747,050	531,074,605	575, 621, 234	2,679,097,114
STATES, ETC.			=======================================		, 5, 2, 500		
Maine	. 77	3,343,162	3,337,360	18,059,712	3, 432, 712	3,894,161	32,067,107
New Hampshire	58	3,227,557	[3,349,323]	6,301,400	1,552,856	1,696,511	16, 127, 647
Vermont					1,328,902 30,366,048	24,013,820	124,732,668
Rhode Island	. 22	532, 456	[2,617,964]	11,532,483	9,410,480	3,834,271	27,927,654
Connecticut	. 80	5,124,121	9,125,135	26, 260, 156	10,725,750	8,602,884	59,838,046
Total New Eng- land States	464	23,082,049	32,994,682	119, 367, 673	56,816,748	43,848,995	276, 110, 147

No. 48.—Classification of Loans and Discounts by the National Banks in the Reserve Cities and in the States and Territories, etc.—Continued.

KESERVE CI	TIES A	ND IN THE	STATES AN	D TERRITO	RIES, ETC.	Contint	iea.
Reserve cities.	Num- ber of banks.	On demand, paper with one or more individual or firm names.	On demand, secured by stocks, bonds, and other per- sonal secu- rities.	On time, paper with two or more individual or firm names.	On time, single- name pa- per (one person or firm), without other se- curity.	On time, secured by stocks, bonds, and other personal securities, or on mort-gages or other realestate security.	Total.
STATES, ETC.—cont'd.							
New York New Jersey Pennsylvania Delaware Maryland District of Columbia.	392 184 741 28 87	\$20,073,421 7,395,055 20,680,790 621,280 1,730,612 22,105	23,019,230	\$113, 792, 949 59, 538, 856 149, 211, 252 5, 150, 539 13, 836, 665 277, 214	\$31,357,067 15,031,524 35,645,831 1,131,561 1,465,467 32,313	\$24,853,726 9,987,954 52,537,894 1,362,926 3,824,857 77,971	\$219, 309, 431 114, 972, 619 287, 268, 750 9, 255, 140 22, 430, 765 811, 294
Total Eastern States	1,433	50, 523, 263	84, 408, 170	341,807,475	84,663,763	92,645,328	654,047,999
Virginia	118 96 72 33 100	3, 438, 096 2, 240, 295 758, 740 458, 754 2, 275, 691	4, 221, 010 1, 980, 704 1, 099, 930 414, 316 1, 873, 708 1, 304, 535	41 105 207	7,982,484 1,919,600 2,621,544 3,074,336 8,661,732	15,571,434 7,489,333 9,007,453 6,003,265 14,314,975	72,318,311 36,061,599 30,105,016 17,716,746 46,407,170
Florida Alabama Mississippi Louisiana Texas	39 76 31 30 489	1,060,454 1,461,439 572,363 593,758 5,719,505	1,039,888 448,713 683,886 2,879,855	4, 140, 264 5, 696, 972 33, 539, 496	7,563,571 1,549,790 2,776,204 29,692,147	5,881,488 9,197,415 3,868,222 3,688,770 31,452,193	21,020,182 27,755,672 10,579,352 13,439,590 103,283,196
Arkansas Kentucky Tennessee Total Southern	1,356	480, 583 4, 377, 332 2, 834, 635 26, 271, 645	$ \begin{array}{r}     646,302 \\     3,530,857 \\     2,282,674 \\ \hline     22,406,378 \end{array} $	6,800,627 19,110,641 21,631,672 214,719,049	3, 355, 637 4, 498, 788 10, 134, 965 88, 499, 927	3,924,772 6,913,947 12,871,734 130,185,001	15, 207, 921 38, 431, 565 49, 755, 680 482, 082, 000
States	349	22, 294, 298	20, 251, 424	59,738,758	20, 905, 851	27, 968, 366	
Indiana Illinois Michigan Wisconsin Minnesota Iowa Missouri	249 406 95 124 257 310 106	11,013,114 25,103,416 5,903,356 4,092,985 7,358,846 13,914,571	5, 315, 225 8, 326, 605 10, 336, 379 2, 286, 230 2, 696, 486 3, 473, 873 1, 564, 370	43, 467, 192 57, 288, 740 25, 224, 579 25, 263, 890 23, 418, 245 33, 052, 056	11,011,643 26,556,958 9,094,161 14,355,334 19,062,771 29,623,185 5,203,785	13,525,613 23,144,428 10,755,432 10,171,054 14,414,661 15,515,287	84,332,787 140,420,147 61,313,907 56,169,493 66,951,009 95,578,972
Total Middle	100	3, 220, 816	1,304,310	9,301,402		3,834,172	23,384,605
Western States	1,896	92, 901, 402	54, 250, 592	277,014,922	135, 813, 688	119, 329, 013	679, 309, 617
North Dakota South Dakota Nebraska Kansas Montana Wyoming Colorado New Mexico	140 95 205 200 47 29 106 42	2, 276, 406 1, 595, 502 3, 395, 707 2, 916, 095 5, 602, 242 320, 257 3, 126, 006	890, 303 528, 559 1, 097, 320 1, 042, 703 1, 168, 195 93, 048	5, 454, 768 6, 737, 875 13, 872, 628 15, 627, 462 5, 179, 911 2, 176, 101 7, 181, 576	5,942,417 5,738,747 13,781,254 12,387,616 6,171,649 2,681,259 7,199,569 1,972,704	11, 181, 688 8, 199, 212 13, 509, 205 15, 481, 260 5, 070, 925 5, 088, 167 7, 166, 089	25,745,582 22,799,895 45,656,114 47,455,136 23,192,922 10,358,832 26,337,137
Oklahoma	217	1,387,358	530,738	6,913,374	5, 133, 943	13, 929, 670	27, 895, 083
Total Western States	1,081	22,821,744	7,931,271	65, 608, 472	61,009,158	82, 328, 559	239, 699, 204
Washington Oregon California	64 68 140	5,853,802 6,918,302 29,059,912	12,393,481	5,987,227	2,705,878 2,398,111 4,031,937	3,290,647 1,850,346 5,858,340	57, 330, 897
Idaho Utah Nevada	45 16 12	3,135,980 1,554,180 1,758,268 1,125,309	1,030,505 666,496 947,832	2,558,815 1,310,539 656,032 851,785	2, 447, 605 930, 337 628, 500	2,439,603 852,089 430,013	5,313,641
Arizona Alaska a	13	1,125,309 97,954	690, 917 66, 079	851,785 81,164	372,880	1,001,483	4,042,379 463,883
Total Pacific States	360		20, 473, 887	17,914,897	13,569,658	15,886,802	
Hawaii Porto Rico	1	105,148	551, 461	232, 324 55, 829	30, 421	195, 486 16, 650	1,114,840 72,479
Total island possessions	5	105,148	551, 461	288, 153	30, 421	212, 136	<del></del>
Total States, etc	6,595	265, 208, 958	223, 016, 441	1,036,720,641	440, 403, 363	484, 435, 834	2,449,785,237
Total United States	6, 977	441,529,690	957, 349, 934	1,698,467,691	971, 477, 968	1,060,057,068	5,128,882,351

No. 49—Amount and Character of State Bonds, etc., Owned by National Banks, as Shown by the Reports of Date September 1, 1909.

Cities, States, and Territories.	No. banks.	State, county, and municipal bonds.	Railroad bonds.	Other public-service corporation bonds.	All other bonds.	Stocks.	Warrants, claims, judgments, etc.	Foreign govern- ment bonds.	Other foreign bonds and securities.	Total.
CENTRAL RESERVE CITIES.										
New York City. Chicago. St. Louis.	38 13 10	\$19,744,362 3,830,015 1,775,831	\$90,085,392 5,628,629 2,377,282	\$18,385,478 3,475,759 966,807	\$33,819,071 7,633,871 4,785,106	\$4,330,737 598,173 302,996	\$900,228 2,688,807 233,902	\$4,252,061 350,376 14,449	\$3,481,542 565,011	\$174,998,871 24,770,641 10,456,373
Total	61	25,350,208	98,091,303	22,828,044	46,238,048	5,231,906	3,822,937	4,616,886	4,046,553	210,225,885
OTHER RESERVE CITIES.										
Boston. Albany Brooklyn Philadelphia Pittsburg Baltimore Washington Savannah New Orleans Dallas. Fort Worth Galveston Houston San Antonio Waco	18 10 2 5 6 7 3 7 6 5	181,000 1,466,843 108,963 3,992,101 2,229,847 3,225,333 449,740 1,656,806 278,500 84,322 33,813	5,007,041 2,658,135 2,709,925 17,094,779 8,689,515 1,830,233 2,552,321 243,180 1,000	20,000 2,500 95,000	1,527,059 1,213,667 878,012 5,536,434 15,996,759 959,193 125,500 231,280 25,000 3,000 15,930 34,800	210,721 163,160 66,200 1,033,472 4,804,395 266,170 68,536 28,500 11,600 16,836 16,805 29,400 8,200	210,022 232,738 69,460 35,459 252,000 240 66,866 26,033 4,966	19,000	49,012 23,751 10,000 43,900 35,000 47,500	191,024 86,548 92,733 773,556 1,750
Louisville. Cincinnati Cleveland Columbus Indianapolis Detroit Milwaukee Minneapolis St. Paul. Cedar Rapids Des Moines. Dubuque	9 9 7 10 7 4 6 6 6 6 3 4 4 3	630,192 3,912,688 1,080,774 1,455,080 1,272,871 763,754 1,025,725 586,000 250,801 64,939 28,400 48,000	1,526,933 4,163,903 1,613,615 206,549 2,481,850 2,531,509 2,510,944 916,067 2,066,319 465,738 95,700	782,042 1,089,307 362,597 273,350 1,209,526 471,379 809,524 375,985 71,280 35,650	156,620 1,040,716 1,171,873 381,974 399,622 833,207 747,304 582,610 184,152 126,482 316,587 138,000	179,226 295,159 276,466 113,388 536,688 90,689 125,038 2,500 9,801	31,327 89,214 146,106 446,192 1,390 409,737 199,362 1 2,299 24,884 4,160	41,453 236,592 41,200 112,475 69,632 48,000		3,510,874 10,632,440 4,907,653 2,917,733 6,078,433 5,100,275 5,487,529 2,513,660 2,590,652 727,809 515,193 303,660
Kansas City, Mo. St. Joseph Lincoln	9 4 4	1,141,676 41,198	601,869	469,684	1,918,327 141,300 3,000	372,055 57,500	63,453 51,049			4,567,064 291,047

Omaha. South Omaha. Kansas City, Kans. Topeka Wichita. Denver. Pueblo. Muskogee Oklahoma City. Seattle. Spokane. Tacoma Portland Los Angeles. San Francisco. Salt Lake City.	6 4 3 3 3 6 3 3 5 4 4 4 2 4 9 10 4	777,757 4,279 476,807 134,772 345,205 548,067 843,876 40,935 267,800 887,169 251,140 291,528 666,736 2,255,708 2,174,569 751,858	995,617 9,200 35,000 325,242 4,099,535 683,433 286,348 278,000 79,012 489,750 827,707 2,050,451 443,500	281,495 26,442 52,640 10,000 2,455,308 543,292 2,000 135,060 168,521 524,770 775,518 1,831,230 25,000	192,392 128,200 34,000 14,800 2,352,797 167,704 27,000 651,730 48,045 51,500 483,330 236,849 653,507 104,500	255,175 74,725 20,365 1,232,187 227,602 20,000 10,000 210,549 75,114 6,808 5,000 16,608 482,659 18,040	5,850 1,407 10,000 71,470 167,255 43,954 53,726 177,555 219,078	69,061	32,184	2,698,695 36,571 668,254 298,497 723,612 10,791,548 2,702,223 106,889 493,588 2,381,872 871,377 468,430 2,285,831 4,191,388 7,612,540 1,425,057
Total	321	36,620,803	70,598,910	35,497,539	39,535,762	11,519,370	3,631,462	1,821,943	383,485	199,609,274
Total all reserve cities	382	61,971,011	168,690,213	58,325,583	85,773,810	16,751,276	7,454,399	6,438,829	4,430,038	409,835,159
STATES, ETC.  Maine New Hampshire Vermont. Massachusetts Rhode Island Connecticut.  Total New England States.  New York New Jersey Pennsylvania Delaware Maryland District of Columbia	58 50 177 22 80 464 392 184 741 28 87 1	731, 140 440, 915 1, 236, 957 1, 119, 712 173, 560 864, 038 4, 566, 322 7, 324, 877 7, 086, 427 7, 633, 282 136, 080 1, 548, 685	3, 956, 875 1, 799, 111 1, 867, 406 8, 977, 371 2, 193, 183 10, 257, 129 29, 051, 075 43, 324, 985 21, 280, 385 44, 003, 710 1, 230, 222 4, 455, 079 242, 630	2,639,147 844,393 878,839 8,207,192 1,635,200 2,605,323 16,810,094 9,913,648 10,646,325 25,742,250 955,332 2,241,677 99,350	1,861,277 686,319 707,187 7,529,496 1,352,251 2,262,897 14,399,427 11,389,383 5,309,208 21,480,552 274,145 910,317 13,790	172, 811 1, 524, 800 241, 800 1, 495, 704 235, 307 567, 602 4, 237, 289 1, 091, 525 1, 212, 697 3, 315, 910 113, 164 171, 055 22, 450		71, 505 184, 091 72, 650 391, 931 35, 350 215, 270 970, 797  1, 336, 764 534, 494 1, 767, 550 14, 607 14, 453		9, 604, 137 5, 603, 828 5, 104, 940 28, 038, 957 5, 749, 609 16, 954, 372 71, 055, 843 75, 555, 184 46, 595, 187 107, 410, 072 2, 813, 986 9, 444, 480 378, 220
Total Eastern States	1,433	23,729,351	114,537,011	49, 598, 582	39, 377, 395	5,926,801	3,364,287	3,667,868		242, 197, 129
Virginia West Virginia. North Carolina South Carolina Georgia Florida. Alabama. Mississippi. Louisiana Texas.	118 96 72 33 100 39 76 31 30 489	1,881,793 600,626 313,600 886,661 366,527 993,544 1,638,134 663,946 217,639 1,922,997	1,735,182 1,054,822 45,375 17,879 98,795 71,102 202,416 208,375 50,000 393,817	439, 968 721, 175 26, 300 141, 000 15, 000 51, 375 138, 340 44, 500 34, 800 129, 908	1,070,758 1,167,875 87,400 465,522 150,480 126,835 387,153 271,187 170,460 446,801	392, 953 199, 924 140, 198 171, 304 144, 001 176, 817 226, 536 24, 312 7, 747 303, 242	52, 271 45, 751 61, 799 132, 429 25, 018 66, 995 112, 403		20,068	5, 781, 219 3, 844, 916 665, 144 1, 743, 117 836, 602 2, 617, 597 1, 299, 383 593, 049 3, 566, 343

No. 49.—Amount and Character of State Bonds, etc., Owned by National Banks, as Shown by the Reports of Date September 1, 1909—Continued.

Cities, States, and Territories.	No. banks.	State, county, and municipal bonds.	Railroad bonds.	Other public- service corpora- tion bonds.	All other bonds.	Stocks.	Warrants, claims, judgments, etc.	Foreign govern- ment bonds.	Other foreign bonds and securities.	Total.
STATES, ETC.—continued.										
Arkansas. Kentucky. Tennessee	44 139 89	\$78,563 997,401 619,140	\$2,838 338,390 37,015	\$4,192 546,108 110,878	\$48,522 428,610 619,693	\$60, 188 97, 731 453, 214	\$72, 193 154, 858 212, 900	\$61,100	\$102,647 16,075	\$266, 496 2, 726, 845 2, 068, 915
Total Southern States	1,356	11, 180, 571	4, 256, 006	2, 403, 544	5, 441, 296	2, 398, 167	1, 469, 951	263, 903	148, 290	27, 561, 728
Ohio Indiana Illinois Michigan Wisconsin Minnesota Iowa ! Missouri	349 249 406 95 124 257 310 106	13, 638, 148 4, 852, 737 7, 131, 819 3, 805, 404 4, 073, 737 1, 589, 084 1, 417, 681 910, 670	4,647,260 3,022,194 4,712,085 1,739,952 3,586,407 706,766 995,451 116,200	4,020,469 2,768,731 5,521,309 1,462,189 4,013,224 365,940 1,105,029 497,312	4, 476;013 1,747,673 6,511,801 3,188,741 3,318,345 633,634 1,449,234 541,590	1, 043, 893 202, 910 847, 544 341, 264 169, 554 99, 325 789, 946 36, 029	456, 905 94, 525 1, 101, 360 161, 267 173, 363 594, 865 491, 861 94, 462	151,747 334,046 840,277 86,919 82,113 62,240 93,217 45,926	37, 920 89, 980 247, 808 22, 900 111, 324 16, 052 8, 321 28, 500	28, 472, 355 13, 112, 796 26, 914, 003 10, 808, 636 15, 528, 067 4, 067, 906 6, 350, 740 2, 270, 689
Total Middle Western States.	1,896	37, 419, 280	19, 526, 315	19,754,203	21,867,031	3,530,465	3, 168, 608	1,696,485	562,805	107, 525, 192
North Dakota. South Dakota. Nebraska Kansas. Montana Wyoming Colorado. New Mexico. Oklahoma.	140 95 205 200 47 29 106 42 217	416, 942 1, 925, 848 348, 745 1, 950, 719 866, 838 104, 790 1, 865, 676 110, 632 1, 025, 194	15,000 129,123 62,024 458,531 85,375 168,189 1,183,168 106,022 1,000	27, 423 171, 186 105, 928 389, 939 123, 000 23, 363 968, 605 24, 750 60, 933	10, 157 318, 398 138, 327 504, 123 107, 936 123, 642 853, 420 79, 901 125, 281	39,075 74,933 28,789 77,356 123,151 1,322 346,786 85,928 75,134	491, 489 167, 146 283, 613 212, 723 505, 861 155, 973 749, 500 71, 959 995, 838	8, 735 48, 860 500	14, 216 2, 000	1,000,086 2,186,634 976,161 3,656,467 1,814,661 577,279 5,967,155 492,369 2,283,380
Total Western States	1,081	8,015,384	2, 208, 432	1, 895, 127	2, 261, 185	852, 474	3,634,102	70,807	16,681	18, 954, 192
Washington Oregon California Idaho Utah Nevada	64 68 140 45 16 12	827,524 995,660 6,121,940 338,676 112,723 176,866	284,140 881,719 2,485,334 96,911 323,520 28,059	124, 160 402, 440 2, 509, 789 43, 660 49, 330 2, 751	204, 889 156, 442 716, 556 92, 900 168, 903 94, 700	38,013 75,209 222,189 180,370 47,971 49,791	1, 131, 590 162, 780 313, 280 527, 096 214, 147 7, 948	3, 257 3, 675	9,730 27,524	2,620,046 2,701,774 12,372,345 1,283,288 916,594 360,115

Arizona	13 2	345,720	5,116 1,759		18,900	36, 424 100				616,700 149,200
Total Pacific States	360	8,919,109	4, 106, 558	3, 212, 380	1, 453, 290	650,067	2,634,472	6,932	37, 254	21,020,062
Hawaii. Porto Rico.	4	10, 262	16,858 132,756		77, 135	1,275	951			96, 219 143, 018
Total island possessions	5	10, 262	149,614		77, 135	1,275	951			239, 237
Total States, etc	6,595	93,840,279	173,835,011	93, 673, 930	84, 876, 759	17,596,538	14, 953, 762	6,676,792	3, 100, 312	488, 553, 383
Total United States.	6,977	155, 811, 290	342, 525, 224	151, 999, 513	170, 650, 569	34, 347, 814	22, 408, 161	13, 115, 621	7,530,350	898, 388, 542
a Statement June 23, 1909.										

No. 50.—Number of National Banks Reporting and Number Showing Savings Deposits, with the Amount of Savings Deposits at Date of Each Report, from November 27, 1908, to September 1, 1909.

	1	Nov. 27, 1908. Feb.				5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.				June	23, 1909.	Sept. 1, 1909.		
State.	Num- ber of banks.	Num- ber show- ing sav- ings de- posits.	Amount of savings deposits.	Num- ber of banks.	Number showing savings deposits.	Amount of savings deposits.	Num- ber of banks.	Num- ber show- ing sav- ings de- posits.	Amount of savings deposits.	Num- ber of banks.	Num- ber show- ing sav- ings de- posits.	Amount of savings deposits.	Num- ber of banks.	Num- ber show- ing sav- ings de- posits.	Amount of savings deposits.
Maine. New Hampshire. Vermont. Massachusetts Rhode Island. Connecticut.	77 57 51 197 22 80	40 10 21 29 5 3	\$12, 450, 049. 08 958, 647. 88 5, 592, 195. 76 7, 715, 571. 57 2, 322, 979. 29 644, 828. 96	77 56 51 197 22 81	38 6 20 16 5 3	\$13,058,122.45 495,238.38 3,843,501.79 5,633,484.59 2,520,035.31 706,140.65	77 57 50 196 22 81	46 10 21 26 5 4	\$13, 855, 494, 42 964, 550, 18 5, 487, 215, 85 7, 841, 124, 02 2, 726, 947, 22 767, 683, 71	77 57 50 197 22 81	39 11 23 27 . 5	\$13, 847, 227. 16 1, 013, 057. 57 5, 768, 675. 07 9, 093, 035. 63 2, 890, 985. 11 933, 070. 75	77 58 50 197 22 80	34 8 17 26 5	\$14, 242, 497. 20 914, 642. 48 4, 796, 588. 94 7, 515, 783. 30 3, 011, 608. 61 873, 383. 87
Total New England States	484	108	29, 684, 272. 54	484	88	26, 256, 523. 17	483	112	31, 643, 015. 40	484	112	33, 546, 051. 29	484	95	31, 354, 504. 40
New York New Jersey Pennsylvania Delaware Maryland District of Columbia	425 177 775 27 102 11	137 105 408 13 58 1	35,049,180.32 9,719,338.67 92,860,088.73 1,133,458.61 9,688,297.25 270,063.41	429 178 784 27 102 11	150 94 373 12 57 1	37, 546, 711. 23 20, 602, 014. 38 85, 319, 035. 62 1, 089, 876. 89 9, 810, 176. 25 263, 510. 26	430 182 790 27 102 11	153 110 445 13 61 1	41, 668, 742. 07 24, 825, 231. 96 100, 733, 683. 65 993, 971. 82 10, 371, 266. 98 272, 991. 01	435 184 793 27 104 11	145 117 442 10 59	38, 119, 583, 20 27, 810, 994, 71 96, 203, 678, 07 1, 037, 224, 48 10, 233, 098, 92 308, 252, 93	438 184 801 28 105 11	152 86 402 13 65 0	42, 389, 822. 10 25, 839, 982. 65 98, 027, 586. 31 1, 219, 334. 86 11, 174, 581. 63
Total Eastern States	1,517	722	148, 720, 426. 99	1,531	687	154,631,324.63	1,542	783	178, 865, 887. 49	1,554	774	173, 712, 832. 31	1,567	718	178,651,307.55
Virginia West Virginia North Carolina South Carolina Georgia Florida Alabama Mississippi Louisiana Texas Arkansas Kentucky Tennessee	94 69 30 99 39 76	46 38 22 12 24 21 19 5 14 35 7 16	13, 521, 036. 12 2, 438, 084. 43 1, 058, 481. 77 2, 693, 352. 23 3, 692, 171. 27 3, 774, 373. 38 2, 090, 756. 68 172, 513. 25 887, 904. 71 1, 746, 843. 07 285, 370. 57 1, 539, 025. 34 2, 535, 261. 90	112 94 69 31 101 39 76 31 37 528 42 146 89	19 43 23 22 24 21 12 3 16 29 10 21	8,002,892.26 3,321,112.57 1,190,170.77 4,644,232.18 3,678,476.58 3,915,011.31 1,925,303.01 136,192.91 2,025,662.42 1,785,438.26 401,266.4 1,554,020.92 3,613,461.26	114 94 70 32 102 39 75 31 35 528 43 148 88	46 42 26 23 25 23 18 5 16 42 10 23 19	9, 839, 639. 17 3, 424, 493. 27 1, 456, 116, 89 4, 885, 558. 53 4, 133, 127. 06 4, 198, 023, 92 2, 343, 296. 02 144, 883. 25 2, 214, 819. 00 2, 299, 531. 43 401, 485. 63 1, 786, 084. 50 3, 929, 723. 32	117 93 70 33 102 39 75 31 35 526 43 149 88	52 43 23 24 24 20 18 3 15 37 10 22 18	13, 359, 339. 32 3, 369, 820. 34 1, 224, 652. 63 5, 033, 646. 11 4, 138, 735. 34 3, 688, 901. 00 2, 284, 940. 69 247, 352. 42 2, 163, 219. 03 2, 343, 146. 54 386, 088. 98 1, 864, 166. 15 3, 964, 386. 82	118 96 72 33 102 39 76 31 35 523 44 148 89	39 29 16 22 22 21 18 4 16 39 10 21	11, 325, 857. 77 3, 040, 385, 42 1, 309, 319. 93 4, 982, 760. 56 4, 608, 663, 311. 24 2, 259, 164. 77 202, 338, 7199. 69 2, 485, 230, 40 399, 701. 15 1, 877, 119. 91 4, 114, 826. 19
Total Southern States	1,389	272	36, 435, 174. 72	1,395	260	36, 226, 240. 90	1,399	318	41,066,781.99	1,401	309	44, 048, 395. 28	1,406	274	42, 517, 779. 47

Montana. Wyoming Colorado New Mexico Oklahoma  Total Western States  Washington Oregon	1,156 66 65	11 6 8 4 20 158 41 16	2, 295, 011. 80 81, 848. 06 121, 576. 20 41, 926. 49 319, 485. 72 4, 640, 038. 61 7, 830, 085. 19 418, 512. 17	1,142 66 66	11 7 9 4 18 149 39 15	828, 720. 15 130, 548. 99 148, 952. 74 45, 051. 39 318, 491. 23 3, 324, 202. 11 6, 322, 184. 72 403, 513. 00	1,120 69 69	11 7 10 6 26 174 43 17	807, 732, 67 214, 414, 30 196, 894, 21 58, 232, 69 324, 020, 30 3, 871, 616, 60 7, 416, 094, 00 466, 220, 03	1,116 72 72	11 7 11 6 24 ——————————————————————————————————	772, 225, 69 255, 040, 74 276, 960, 99 55, 946, 15 504, 598, 24 4, 249, 715, 05 7, 265, 558, 19 524, 394, 71	115 42 225 225 1,121 74 72	14 7 10 6 22 170 45 15	\$42, 509. 89 257, 457. 28 238, 305. 92 59, 961. 26 399, 075. 29 5, 735, 507. 26 8, 213, 190. 85 571. 250. 67
California Idaho Utah Nevada Arizona Alaska  Total Pacific States	144 40 20 10 13 2	109	4,066,272.99 214,881.89 1,165,494.75 248,076.22 5,143.65	145   41 20 11 13 2	21 14 12 2 1 1	4,007,203.43 231,174.66 1,239,204.66 263,634.94 6,303.14 25,216.60	149 42 20 11 13 2	28 16 15 2 1 1	4,680,939.86 285,663.64 1,944,291.42 275,897.65 8,781.35 27,628.11	151 43 20 11 13 2	27 14 14 2 0 1	4, 460, 156, 65 282, 627, 65 2, 008, 018, 76 279, 900, 69 0 27, 808, 13	159 45 20 12 13 2	27 16 14 2 0 1	4, 943, 999, 47 307, 219, 55 2, 113, 487, 86 189, 488, 74 0 37, 946, 58
Hawaii Porto Rico.	4 1	0 0	10, 310, 100.00	4	3	125, 980. 78	4 1	3 0	140,611.79	4	3 0	157, 925. 64	4	3 0	160,016.03
Total island possessions		0		5	3		5	3	140,611.79	5	3	157, 925, 64	5	3	160,016.03
P00000010110						120,000.70			110,011.70			101,020.01			100,010.00

No. 51.—Specie and Circulation of National Banks at NOVEMBER 27, 1908.

			Specie.						
	City, State, and Territory.	Num- ber of banks.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Gold Treasury certificates payable to order, act of Mar. 14, 1900.	Clearing- house certificates (Sec. 5192.)			
ľ	CENTRAL RESERVE CITIES.								
1	New York	37	\$4,455,269,50	\$134,506,600	\$30,360,000	\$41,780,000			
$\frac{2}{3}$	Chicago	14	\$4, 455, 269. 50 5, 745, 094. 50 3, 204, 675. 00	20,544,930 13,288,220	\$30,360,000 4,380,000 510,000				
3	St. Louis	8	3, 204, 675. 00	13, 288, 220	510,000				
	Total, central reserve cities	59	13, 405, 039. 00	168, 339, 750	35, 250, 000	41,780,000			
Ì	OTHER RESERVE CITIES.								
4	Boston	21	1,061,601.00	11,004,290		4,090,000			
5	Albany	3	440 028 50	1 1 401 000	130,000				
6	Brooklyn	5 34	200, 543. 00	710,620	£ 770 000	10,345,000			
8	Philadelphia Pittsburg	26	200, 543. 00 1, 897, 988. 00 4, 370, 195. 00	710, 620 3, 386, 240 5, 085, 130	5,770,000	1,945,000			
8	Baltimore	18	281 860 50	1,927,480	140,000	510,000			
0	Weahington	10	63, 702, 50	1,664,260					
$\frac{1}{2}$	Savannah. New Orleans.	2 6	4, 252. 50 15, 342. 00 1, 311, 162. 50	31,500		735,000			
3		10	1,311,162.50	1,383,910 593,570		730,000			
4	Dallas	6	701 385 50	262, 490					
5	Fort Worth	7	119, 880. 00 141, 067. 50 379, 745. 00 423, 107. 50	135,000					
6	Houston	3 8 6	379, 745, 00	945, 530					
8	San Antonio	6	423, 107. 50	178,060 945,530 745,820					
9 0 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 0 1 2 3 4 4 5 6 7 8 9 0 1 2 3 4 4 4 7 8 7 8 9 0 1 2 3 4 4 4 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7 8 7	Waco	5 9 7 9 7	87, 197. 50	241,030	960,000				
1	Cincinnati	9	621,554.00 2 094 153 00	2,500,100 2,740,000	960,000				
2	Columbus	9	2,094,153.00 696,242.50 965,960.00	783, 210					
3	Indianapolis	7 4	965, 960. 00	2,103,650 221,990		485,000			
5	Detroit. Milwaukee. Cedar Rapids. Des Moines	6	1,570,402.50 2,022,890.00	841,800		465,00			
6	Cedar Rapids	3	2,022,890.00 113,670.00 389,692.50	841,800 93,500 151,750	100,000				
7	Des Moines	4	389, 692, 50	151,750					
8	Minneanolis	5	118, 162, 50 2, 612, 697, 50	36,000 1,002,980	760,000				
ŏ	St. Paul.	6	2, 612, 697. 50 2, 175, 019. 45 136, 605. 00	1,002,980 328,160 705,490	600,000				
1	Kansas City, Kans	3	136, 605. 00 102, 070. 00	705, 490 57, 500	300,000 80,000				
3	Des Moines. Dubuque. Minneapolis St. Paul Kansas City, Kans Topeka. Wichita Kansas City, Mo. St. Joseph Lincoln	6 3 4 3 5 6 3 3 3	139, 420, 00	244, 500	120,000				
<b>4</b>	Kansas City, Mo	7	1,941,957.50	1,569,250 423,430	309,000				
5 6	St. Joseph	4	139, 420. 00 1, 941, 957. 50 516, 505. 00 410, 142. 50	423, 430 123, 460					
7	Omaha	4 5		558, 110					
8 I	Thenre	6	4,664,955.00 398,230.00 1,048,225.60 4,875,352.50	1.651.320					
9	Pueblo . Salt Lake City . Los Angeles . San Francisco . Derstand	3 4	398, 230. 00	452, 630 177, 180 180, 810					
$^0_1$	Los Angeles	10	4, 875, 352, 50	180,810		550,000			
2	San Francisco	11		175,390	2,040,000	400,000			
3	roruana	4 4	3,948,965.00	13,370		318,000			
5	SeattleSpokane	4	820, 214, 35	310,000		865.000			
6	Tacoma	$\tilde{2}$	3, 948, 965, 00 3, 605, 800, 00 820, 214, 35 655, 220, 00	60,000 310,000 15,600		552,000 865,000 167,000			
	Total, other reserve cities	310	57, 389, 564. 90	47, 308, 010	11,300,000	21,702,000			
	Total, all reserve cities	369	70, 794, 603. 90	215, 647, 760	46,550,000	63, 482, 000			
	STATES, ETC.								
7	Maine	77	1,184,486.48	428, 950					
8	New Hampshire	57	470,619.01	181,300 113,370					
9	Vermont. Massachusetts.	511 176	430,479.60 $2,401,632.23$	1.276.770	10,000	2,00			
1	Rhode Island	22	442, 171. 28	1,276,770 218,580					
	Connecticut	80	1,723,039.39	630, 450	30,000				
2	Commoconcutering		_,,		1,	1			

Date of Each Report during Year ended September 1, 1909.

#### NOVEMBER 27, 1908.

		Specie.		Circulating notes.				
Silver dollars.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Fractional silver coin.	Total.	Issued.	On hand.	Outstanding.		
\$65,583 107,010 161,345 333,938	\$40,003,235 14,268,870 5,449,101 59,721,206	\$1,015,645.05 356,345.35 84,145.69 1,456,136.09	\$252, 186, 332, 55 45, 402, 249, 85 22, 697, 486, 69 320, 286, 069, 09	\$48,879,100 12,804,000 17,036,290 78,719,390	\$2, 687, 102. 50 1, 129, 300. 00 314, 030. 00 4, 130, 432. 50	\$46, 191, 997. 50 11, 674, 700. 00 16, 722, 260. 00 74, 588, 957. 50	1 2 3	
19, 114 8, 492 3, 852 122, 166 336, 608 50, 379 11, 374 18, 500 27, 731 52, 131 150, 813 29, 813 29, 813 29, 813 29, 83 57, 49, 642 87, 595 63, 613 69, 014 95, 272 18, 493 29, 723 6, 279 45, 279 46, 625 5, 106 10, 324 15, 305 59, 781 53, 262 30, 973 98, 385 79, 464 17, 010 84, 413 107, 428 108, 291 69, 445 117, 810 111, 828 108, 291 69, 445 107, 810 111, 828 113, 233	9, 093, 328 133, 127 1, 008, 903 6, 003, 421 2, 727, 589 2, 341, 398 499, 167, 400 311, 869 216, 822 228, 883 1, 349, 803 750, 991 364, 729 283, 003 303, 021 364, 729 283, 003 760, 419 55, 445, 56 46, 365 46, 365 46, 365 47, 389 1, 575, 439 177, 119 31, 563 48, 488 62, 355 46, 365 47, 365 48, 18, 18, 18, 18, 18, 18, 18, 18, 18, 1	413, 222. 50 33, 373. 48 101, 048. 95 574, 691. 52 339, 949. 80 131, 998. 15 66, 696. 60 24, 374. 90 37, 974. 80 50, 088. 62 58, 346. 40 841. 30 129, 832. 46 78, 900. 20 55, 582. 98 79, 900. 20 54, 468. 55 32, 771. 00 63, 994. 24 26, 865. 45 4, 975. 40 144, 019. 20 76, 325. 00 32, 114. 65 13, 326. 25 9, 295. 20 142, 214. 35 65, 225. 80 45, 740. 33 182, 639. 45 119, 266. 30 40, 743. 95 152, 830. 80 304, 654. 95 77, 199. 35 43, 882. 30 61, 112. 45 22, 197. 10	25, 681, 555, 50 2, 237, 820, 98 2, 024, 966, 95 28, 099, 506, 52 24, 693, 333, 10 112, 784, 50 2, 463, 433, 31 112, 784, 50 2, 186, 048, 12 1, 327, 999, 976, 80 466, 713, 80, 246 1, 538, 006, 70 462, 335, 006, 70 462, 335, 006, 70 462, 355, 006, 80 1, 916, 984, 10 3, 556, 980, 98 6, 462, 455, 00 1, 916, 984, 10 3, 556, 980, 98 6, 462, 455, 00 407, 983, 407, 983, 407, 983, 407, 983, 407, 983, 407, 983, 407, 983, 407, 983, 407, 983, 407, 983, 407, 983, 417, 197, 381, 489, 70 3, 784, 375, 24 407, 983, 475, 24 407, 983, 484, 25 666, 118, 25 676, 813, 378, 485, 485, 485, 485, 485, 485, 485, 48	9, 399, 000 1, 900, 000 987, 000 16, 132, 700 15, 875, 000 8, 060, 000 4, 540, 000 3, 217, 000 4, 479, 600 1, 1817, 500 1, 160, 000 1, 1782, 000 350, 000 2, 540, 000 4, 918, 180 4, 918, 180 4, 918, 180 4, 918, 180 2, 540, 000 2, 540, 000 315, 000 315, 000 315, 000 350, 000 350, 000 350, 000 350, 000 2, 475, 000 880, 000 2, 475, 000 1, 200, 000 1, 250, 000	375, 682. 50 110, 550. 00 14, 470. 00 2, 352, 770. 00 331, 562. 50 152, 002. 50 101, 002. 50 5. 00 67, 305. 00 15, 150. 00 17, 450. 00 189, 350. 00 40, 682. 50 5. 700. 00 87, 552. 50 242, 000. 00 41, 652. 50 5. 700. 00 8, 400. 00 2, 700. 00 2, 700. 00 4, 690. 00 424, 102. 50 1, 600. 00 424, 102. 50 1, 600. 00 424, 102. 50 1, 600. 00 42, 500 10, 155. 00 6, 400. 00 2, 200. 00 4, 400. 00 2, 200. 00 4, 400. 00 2, 50 10, 155. 00 6, 400. 00 115, 100. 00 243, 500. 00 1243, 500. 00 115, 100. 00 6, 900. 00 6, 900. 00	9, 023, 317. 50 1, 789, 450. 00 972, 530. 00 13, 779, 930. 00 15, 543, 437. 50 7, 907, 997. 50 649, 995. 00 3, 149, 695. 00 4, 464, 450. 00 1, 815. 800. 00 1, 815. 800. 00 1, 552, 650. 00 349, 400. 00 1, 552, 650. 00 349, 400. 00 1, 552, 650. 00 341, 997. 50 4, 918, 172. 50 1, 474, 300. 00 4, 496, 600. 00 314, 997. 50 2, 025, 897. 50 848, 400. 00 2, 908, 500. 00 2, 908, 500. 00 2, 908, 500. 00 2, 908, 500. 00 1, 645, 997. 50 2, 444, 845. 00 1, 645, 997. 50 2, 444, 845. 00 1, 135, 700. 00 1, 135, 700. 00 1, 135, 700. 00 1, 135, 700. 00 1, 1250, 000. 00 1, 250, 600. 00	5 6 6 7 7 8 9 10 111 12 13 14 15 16 16 17 18 19 20 22 23 24 25 26 26 27 28 29 30 31 14 12 24 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14	
2, 596, 274	30, 694, 187	4, 189, 110. 73	175, 179, 146. 63	140, 821, 980	5, 116, 285. 00	135, 705, 695. 00		
2,930,212	90, 415, 393	5, 645, 246. 82	495, 465, 215. 72	219, 541, 370	9, 246, 717. 50	210, 294, 652. 50		
28, 183 30, 288 37, 028 119, 746 5, 327 66, 206 286, 778	302, 240 346, 230 176, 717 1, 708, 512 323, 360 880, 753 3, 737, 812	88, 368. 50 101, 204. 41 64, 333. 30 504, 783. 20 90, 622. 76 236, 242. 03 1, 085. 554. 20	2, 032, 227. 98 1, 129, 641. 42 831, 927. 90 6, 013, 443. 43 1, 080, 061. 04 3, 566, 690. 42 14, 653, 992. 19	5,844,100 4,989,000 4,594,500 20,715,000 4,162,500 12,596,350 52,901,450	133, 500. 00 139, 985. 00 89, 042. 50 536, 340. 00 119, 887. 50 466. 292. 50	5,710,600.00 4,849,015.00 4,505,457.50 20,178,660.00 4,042.612.50 12,130,057.50 51,416,402.50	47 48 49 50 51 52	

No. 51.—Specie and Circulation of National Banks at Date of NOVEMBER 27, 1908—Continued.

			Specie.						
	City, State, and Territory.	Num- ber of banks.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Gold Treasury certificates payable to order, act of Mar. 14, 1900.	Clearing- house certificates (Sec. 5192.)			
	STATES, ETC.—continued.								
E-0	Now York	380	<b>\$4,</b> 620, 762. 99	\$3,178,630	<b>\$615,000</b>	#45E 000			
53 54	New York New Jersey	177	1.798.427.89	2,131,850	10,000	<b>\$</b> 455,000			
54 55	Pennsylvania	715	9,074,679,32	4.880.150	245,000	15,000			
56	Delaware	27	138, 759. 25 475, 775. 17	71,880 378,460 65,200					
57	Maryland	84	475, 775. 17	378,460	20,000				
58	District of Columbia	1	15, 055. 00	65, 200					
	Total, Eastern States	1,384	16, 123, 459. 62	10,706,170	890,000	470,000			
<b>5</b> 9	Virginia	109	1,218,889.62	823, 910					
60	West Virginia	94	1,014,421.40 460,440.87 147,444.50 415,740.50	542,530 240,300 84,790 380,920					
61	North Carolina	69	460, 440. 87	240,300					
62	South Carolina	30	147, 444. 50	84,790	<i>.</i>				
63 64	Georgia Florida	97 39	947 786 85	210, 480		••••••			
65	Alabama	76	247, 786. 85 615, 405. 50 164, 217. 90	581 080					
66	MISSISSIDDL	31	164, 217, 90	210, 990					
67	Louisiana	32	134, 637, 70	581,080 210,990 197,880					
68	Texas	497	2, 362, 541, 75	2,104,910					
69	Arkansas	40	230, 820, 00	296, 230					
70 71	Kentucky Tennessee.	135 87	1,008,102.50 969,351.00	483, 540 1, 038, 450	20,000				
'					90,000				
Ì	Total, Southern States	1,336	8,990,000.09	7,196,010	20,000				
72	Ohio	344	4,305,056.06	2,157,250	247,000	178, 500			
74	IndianaIllinois	239 397	3, 078, 113. 60 4, 399, 821. 51 2, 341, 075. 40	1,715,930 2,568,730 918,140	20,000	163,000			
75	Michigan	92	2,341,075.40	918,140	515,000 40,000	100,000			
76	Wisconsin	124	2, 290, 207, 25	904, 230 943, 000	i 440.000				
77	Minnesota	254	2,086,808.89 2,574,750.07	943,000	150,000 200,000				
73 74 75 76 77 78 79	Iowa Missouri	307 101	796, 544, 70	1,316,860 273,180	5,000				
.	Total, Middle States	1,858	21,872,377,48	10,797,320	1,610,000	341,500			
80	North Dakota	132	531, 685, 10	580,140	1,010,000	341,300			
81	South Dakota	90	671, 720. 50	557,670					
82	Nebraska	205	1,541,173.75 1,727,315.27	727, 410	45,000				
83	Kansas	201	1,727,315.27	727, 410 912, 230	50,000				
84 85	Montana	42	1,484,077.80	534,690		· · · · · · · · · · · ·			
85 86	Wyoming. Colorado	28 103	440, 012. 50 1 760 577 65	206, 510 671, 530					
87	New Mexico.	40	1,760,577.65 370,365.00	216,880					
88	Oklahoma	288	896, 088. 90	924, 130					
	Total, Western States	1,129	9, 423, 016. 47	5, 331, 190	95,000				
89	Washington	56	1,667,292.50	248, 570					
90	Oregon	61	2,075,647,50	145, 420					
21	California	123	5, 052, 863. 50 653, 780. 00	377,170	10,000	<b></b>			
92 93	Idaho Utah	40 16	653, 780. 00 443, 462. 50	377, 170 187, 920 14, 920	5,000				
93 94	Nevada	10	315, 005. 00	1 62,890					
95	Arizona	13	283, 544, 50	142,210 69,120					
96	Alaska a	2	186, 345. 00	69,120					
3	Total, Pacific States	321	10,677,940.50	1,248,220	15,000				
97	Hawaii a	4	354,635.00	520					
98	Porto Rico	1	1,800.00	25,000					
	Total, island possessions	5	356, 435. 00	25, 520					
	Total, States, etc	6,496	74,095,657.15	38, 153, 850	2,670,000	813, 500			
ı									

#### EACH REPORT DURING YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 1, 1909-Continued.

NOVEMBER 27, 1908—Continued.

	1	Specie.	1	Circulating notes.				
Silver dollars.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Fractional silver coin.	Total.	Received from Comp- troller.	On hand.	Outstanding.		
\$320, 099 125, 690 724, 587 21, 779 35, 106 370	\$3, 212, 998 2, 346, 805 3, 694, 617 189, 699 386, 188 26, 604	\$807, 439. 74 461, 870. 32 1, 008, 592. 52 57, 133. 85 104, 293. 08 859. 00	\$13, 209, 929, 73 6, 874, 643, 21 19, 642, 625, 84 479, 251, 10 1, 399, 822, 25 108, 079, 00	\$30, 533, 480 12, 962, 110 49, 941, 750 1, 490, 000 4, 048, 750 250, 000	\$737, 830. 00 366, 250. 00 580, 473. 50 15, 957. 50 69, 665. 00 7, 400. 00	\$29, 795, 650, 00 12, 595, 860, 00 49, 361, 276, 50 1, 474, 042, 50 3, 979, 085, 00 242, 600, 00	53 54 55 56 57 58	
1, 227, 631	9,856,911	2, 440, 179. 51	41,714,351.13	99, 226, 090	1,777,576.00	97, 448, 514. 00		
165, 664 94, 841 143, 344 78, 865 279, 861 201, 537 288, 439 78, 957 109, 862 763, 187 77, 679 140, 445 213, 895	604, 014 447, 579 156, 361 191, 216 476, 938 214, 246 282, 529 85, 443 152, 245 890, 978 203, 887 270, 368 515, 460	204, 071. 61 102, 836. 52 90, 545. 69 91, 963. 85 187, 619. 98 144. 387. 05 183, 450. 13 91, 402. 70 112, 565. 13 692, 301. 08 94, 349. 95 106, 044. 31 161, 733. 21	3, 016, 549, 23 2, 202, 207, 92 1, 090, 991, 56 594, 279, 35 1, 741, 279, 48 1, 018, 436, 90 1, 950, 903, 63 631, 070, 63 6707, 189, 83 6, 813, 917, 83 902, 965, 95 2, 028, 499, 81 2, 898, 889, 21	9,873,250 7,101,450 5,482,240 3,334,250 8,016,980 6,627,760 2,793,750 2,505,000 17,355,650 9,712,100 8,547,500	169, 390. 00 33, 560. 00 4, 800. 00 1, 900. 00 63, 965. 00 19, 042. 50 59, 150. 00 26, 920. 00 12, 505. 00 42, 942. 50 3, 700. 00 46, 342. 50 39, 700. 00	9,703,860.00 7,067,890.00 5,477,440.00 3,332,350.00 7,953,015.00 2,766,830.00 2,766,830.00 2,492,495.00 17,312,707.50 1,898,800.00 9,665,757.50 8,507,800.00	59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70	
2,636,576	4, 491, 264	2, 263, 331, 21	25, 597, 181. 30	86, 619, 430	523, 917. 50	86, 095, 512. 50		
533,710 425,772 499,591 181,463 193,136 241,175 322,115 138,404	1, 112, 780 1, 038, 699 1, 392, 947 538, 218 433, 148 536, 456 699, 164 172, 229	454, 349, 33 326, 778, 58 557, 891, 19 199, 944, 38 191, 350, 72 218, 318, 52 296, 318, 25 111, 849, 75	8, 981, 645, 39 6, 605, 293, 18 10, 096, 980, 70 4, 218, 840, 78 4, 452, 071, 97 4, 175, 758, 41 5, 409, 207, 32 1, 497, 207, 45	25, 380, 260 15, 267, 280 21, 681, 600 7, 586, 800 7, 495, 330 7, 527, 790 13, 318, 000 4, 775, 150	327, 835, 00 85, 272, 59 176, 642, 50 50, 625, 00 105, 822, 50 105, 142, 50 67, 817, 59 26, 845, 00	25, 052, 425, 00 15, 182, 007, 50 21, 504, 957, 50 7, 536, 175, 00 7, 389, 507, 50 7, 422, 647, 50 13, 250, 182, 50 4, 748, 305, 00	72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79	
2, 535, 366	5, 923, 641	2, 356, 800, 72	45, 437, 005. 20	103, 032, 210	946, 002, 50	102, 086, 207, 50		
76, 135 83, 562 185, 064 300, 810 70, 411 40, 150 136, 602 45, 259 310, 172	254, 435 231, 549 356, 960 555, 547 70, 190 57, 108 237, 198 87, 775 565, 639	103, 107, 60 85, 541, 04 168, 421, 60 249, 371, 59 101, 768, 75 49, 996, 76 123, 951, 70 44, 050, 70 336, 643, 72	1, 545, 502, 70 1, 630, 042, 54 3, 024, 029, 35 3, 795, 273, 86 2, 261, 137, 55 793, 777, 26 2, 929, 859, 35 764, 329, 70 3, 032, 673, 62	2,385,500 2,084,040 0,593,660 8,302,830 2,315,700 1,193,550 3,815,300 1,566,500 7,315,320	10, 130, 00 13, 780, 00 11, 350, 00 38, 345, 00 114, 492, 50 2, 400, 00 17, 810, 00 6, 467, 50 40, 855, 00	2.375,370.00 2,070,200.00 6,582,310.00 8,264 485.00 2,201,207.50 1,191,150.00 3,797.490.00 1,560.032.50 7,274,465.00	80 81 82 83 84 85 86 88 88	
1, 248, 165	2, 416, 401	1, 262, 853. 46	19,776,625,93	35, 572, 400	255, 630. 00	35, 316, 770. 00	!	
92,786 69,829 228,669 49,261 23,257 9,536 27,570 2,143	47, 591 47, 998 123, 809 73, 461 15, 571 3, 881 28, 556 1, 765	114, 038, 98 97, 835, 75 313, 213, 64 56, 246, 39 28, 532, 00 16, 350, 20 28, 338, 27 3, 604, 10	2, 170, 278. 48 2, 436, 730. 25 6, 105, 725. 14 1, 025, 668. 39 525, 742. 50 407, 662. 20 510, 218. 77 262, 977. 10	1, 913, 600 1, 675, 590 8, 856, 900 1, 149, 750 778, 250 1, 499, 250 629, 000 62, 500	26, 050, 09 31, 410, 00 136, 190, 00 19, 035, 00 10, 602, 50 26, 650, 00 7, 950, 00 7, 890, 00	1,887,550.00 1,644,180.00 8,720,710.00 1,130,715.00 767,647.50 1,472,600.00 621,050.00 54,610.00	89 90 91 92 93 94 95	
503, 051	342, 632	658, 159, 33	13, 445, 002. 83	16, 564, 840	265,777.50	16, 299, 062, 50		
29, 290 607	411 7,864	17, 058, 80 2, 205, 55	401, 924. 80 37, 476. 55	285, 750 100, 000	23, 502. 50	262, 247, 50 100, 000, 00	97 98	
29, 897	8, 275	19, 274. 35	439, 401. 35	385,750	23, 502. 50	362, 247. 50		
8, 467, 464	26, 776, 936	10, 086, 152. 78	161, 063, 559, 93	394, 302, 170	5, 277, 453. 50	389, 024, 716, 50		
11, 397, 676	117, 192, 329	15, 731, 333. 60	656, 528, 775. 65	613, 843, 540	14, 524, 171. 00	599, 319, 369. 00		

### No. 51.—Specie and Circulation of National Banks at Date of FEBRUARY 5, 1909.

				Speci	е.	
	City, State, and Territory.	Num- ber of banks.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Gold Treasury certificates payable to order, act of Mar. 14, 1900.	Clearing- house certificates. (Sec. 5192.)
	CENTRAL RESERVE CITIES.					
1	New York	37	\$5,396,122.00	<b>\$115,148,290</b>	\$21,560,000	\$47,035,000
2 3	Cnicago	14	6,516,795.50	22, 437, 840 16, 439, 740	4,660,000	
3	St. Louis	9	2, 935, 242. 50	16, 439, 740	760,000	·
	Total, central reserve cities	60	14,848,160.00	154,025,870	26,980,000	47,035,000
	OTHER RESERVE CITIES.					
4	Boston	21	1,160,383,50	9,445,270		5,899,000
5	Albany. Brooklyn.	3	1,160,383.50 394,096.00 163,977.50	9, 445, 270 1, 432, 470 883, 530	150,000	
6	Brooklyn	5 34	163,977.50	883,530		19 740 000
7 8	Philadelphia	26	1,465,386.00 3,627,382.50 287,248.50 88,000.00	3,419,160 5,496,030	8,750,000 50,000	12,740,000 2,500,000
9	Pittsburg	18	287, 248, 50	2,826,420	50,000 930,000	380,000
10	Washington	10	88,000.00	2,826,420 2,059,020 122,000		
11	Savannah	2	5,820.00 5,820.00 28,899.00 1,493,790.00 505,560.00 243,485.00 117,385.00	122,000		
12	New Orleans	5 10	28,899.00	2,098,260	100.000	335,000
13 14	Louisville Dallas	6	505, 560, 00	440 030	100,000	
15	Fort Worth	ž	243, 485.00	203,000		
16	Fort WorthGalveston	7 3	117,385.00	766, 460 440, 030 203, 000 230, 610	<i>-</i>	
17	Houston	8	408,315.00	991,480		
18 19	San Antonio	5	484,012.50	729, 120		
20	Cincinnati	9	408, 315. 00 484, 012. 50 96, 812. 50 857, 120. 00 2, 277, 602. 50	272,640 2,558,490 2,380,000	1.000.000	
21	Cincinnati	9 7 10	2,277,602.50	2,380,000	1,000,000	740,000
22		10	851,787.50	995, 270		
23	Indianapolis	7 4	1,147,855.00	2,103,200		565,000
25	Indianapolis. Detroit. Milwaukee. Cedar Rapids.	6	2, 401, 267, 00	2,380,000 995,270 2,103,200 221,990 682,500 187,500		
26	Cedar Rapids	3 4	122, 230. 00	187,500	100,000	
27	Des Moines	4	422,058.50	165,550 45,000		
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	Dubuque	3 4	2, 277, 602. 50 851, 787. 50 1, 147, 855. 00 1, 552, 730. 00 2, 401, 267. 00 122, 230. 00 422, 058. 50 148, 195. 00 2, 790, 637. 50 2, 194, 731. 33 82, 385. 00 124, 180. 00 59, 770. 00	45,000	060 000	50,000
30	St. Paul	6	2, 194, 731, 33	854,540 305,320	960,000 600,000	30,000
31	Kansas City, Kans	3	82,385.00	601.920	500,000	
32	Topeka.	3 3 3 8	124, 180. 00	57,230 210,000	80,000	
33	Wichita	3	59,770.00 2,514,468.00	1 558 400	160,000 700,000	
35	St. Joseph	4		1,558,490 446,990	700,000	
34 35 36 37	Cedar Rapids. Des Moines. Dubuque. Minneapolis St. Paul. Kansas City, Kans. Topeka. Wichita. Kansas City, Mo St. Joseph Lincoln. Omaha	4	382, 315. 00	118,970		
37			1,572,986.00	453,480		
38 39	Denver	6 3	382, 315, 00 1, 572, 986, 00 4, 324, 134, 50 455, 475, 00 1, 124, 236, 60	2,092,870 413,560		
39 40	Pueblo. Salt Lake City. Los Angeles.	4	1, 124, 236, 60	293.360		1
41	Los Angeles	10	a. 1au. 8a7, au	290,810 135,560 11,160	1	550,000
42	San Francisco	10	8,797,047.50 3,990,585.00	135,560	1,240,000	430,000
43	Portland Seattle	4 4	3,990,585.00 3,641,480.00	11,160		431,000
44 45	Spokane	4	738, 484. 20	317, 800		623,000 1,096,000
46	Tacoma	2	767, 425.00	60,000 317,800 31,630		237,000
	Total, other reserve cities	309	59,536,081.63	49,008,690	15,320,000	26,576,000
Ì	Total, all reserve cities	369	74, 384, 241. 63	203, 034, 560	42,300,000	73,611,000
	STATES, ETC.					
47	Maine	77	1,186,911.58	430,480		
48	New Hampshire. Vermont	56	1,186,911.58 446,371.87	430, 480 208, 520 120, 530		
49	Vermont	51	430, 353, 80	120,530	10,000	9 000
50 51	Massachusetts		2,387,767.76 424,704.42	$\begin{array}{c c} 1,192,370 \\ 237,570 \end{array}$		2,000
52	Connecticut	81	1,740,939.53	721,580	30,000	
	Total, New England States	463	6,617,048.96	2,911,050	40,000	2,000

## EACH REPORT DURING YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 1, 1909—Continued.

#### FEBRUARY 5, 1909.

	S	pecie.		Circulating notes.				
Silver dollars.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Fractional silve: coin.	. Total.	Received from Comp- troller.	On hand.	Outstanding.		
\$94, 722 105, 620 116, 278 316, 620	\$42, 371, 220 15, 455, 119 5, 496, 269 63, 322, 608	\$911, 902, 99 435, 114, 27 88, 538, 94 1, 435, 556, 20	\$232, 517, 256, 99 49, 610, 488, 77 25, 836, 068, 44 307, 963, 814, 20	\$51, 594, 100 14, 036, 000 17, 092, 290 82, 722, 390	\$1, 309, 582, 50 1, 466, 605, 00 188, 407, 50 2, 964, 595, 00	\$50, 284, 517, 50 12, 569, 395, 00 16, 903, 882, 50 79, 757, 795, 00	1 2 3	
18, 304 8, 002 4, 420 118, 609 401, 588 44, 307 12, 972 19, 658	9, 746, 813 218, 073 800, 963 5, 019, 800 3, 022, 389 2, 589, 605 658, 960	545, 649. 38 49, 851. 75 85, 361. 75 497, 656. 86 330, 406. 55 97, 544. 00 67, 001. 67	26, 815, 419. 88 2, 252, 492. 75 1, 938, 252. 25 32, 010, 611. 86 15, 427, 796. 05 7, 155, 124. 50 2, 885, 953. 67	10, 007, 000 1, 900, 000 987, 000 16, 570, 000 16, 275, 000 8, 171, 000 4, 915, 000	132, 830, 00 94, 300, 00 12, 390, 00 845, 235, 00 330, 210, 00 300, 742, 50 141, 902, 50 22, 100, 00	9, 874, 170, 00 1, 805, 700, 00 974, 610, 00 15, 724, 765, 00 15, 944, 790, 257, 50 4, 773, 097, 50	4 5 6 7 8 9	
24, 691 65, 417 156, 752 80, 675 33, 001 103, 921 116, 615 81, 947	658, 960 38, 784 967, 771 223, 645 164, 401 60, 847 114, 978 267, 222 178, 186 49, 135	20, 690. 00 54, 858. 80 58, 365. 05 49, 690. 50 86, 822. 64 39, 678. 10 117, 544. 73	206, 952, 00 3, 509, 479, 80 2, 707, 677, 05 1, 316, 433, 50 674, 829, 64 535, 652, 10 1, 888, 482, 73 1, 541, 294, 15	650,000 3,125,000 4,479,600 1,977,500 1,432,000 375,000 1,260,000 1,782,000 400,000	17, 805, 00 28, 250, 00 2, 700, 00 11, 900, 00 5, 450, 00 4, 600, 00 218, 450, 00 600, 00	4,773,097.50 627,900.00 3,107,195.00 4,451,350.00 1,974.800.00 1,420,100.00 369,550.00 1,255,400.00 1,563,550.00 399,400.00	4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18	
71, 132 85, 729 125, 896 90, 149 130, 244 84, 302 15, 256 34, 258 8, 639	1,536,110 909,696 450,458 378,967 225,009 780,074 103,698 107,179 37,619	88, 537. 10 87, 884. 88 145, 292. 70 67, 961. 65 56, 063. 90 34, 235. 00 57, 414. 15 20, 160. 75 16, 192. 65 8, 500. 20	6, 110, 736, 88 6, 538, 320, 20 2, 491, 373, 15 3, 776, 234, 90 2, 729, 208, 00 4, 005, 557, 15 548, 844, 75 745, 238, 15 247, 953, 20	7, 416, 900 5, 990, 000 2, 700, 000 4, 945, 400 1, 490, 000 4, 587, 000 335, 000 1, 161, 000 525, 000 2, 925, 000	182, 952, 50 213, 902, 50 72, 602, 50 50, 705, 00 60, 810, 00 28, 700, 00 47, 552, 50 16, 605, 00 7, 700, 00	7, 233, 947, 50 5, 776, 097, 50 2, 627, 397, 50 4, 894, 695, 00 1, 429, 190, 00 4, 558, 300, 00 287, 447, 50 1, 144, 395, 00 517, 300, 00	18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40	
106, 405 95, 502 21, 451 14, 383 16, 837 148, 150 54, 707	62, 610 178, 285 50, 634 23, 298 57, 700 1, 630, 650 190, 950 33, 375	112, 421, 20 71, 413, 90 34, 950, 65 13, 932, 70 19, 777, 80 216, 204, 49 77, 399, 00 46, 308, 85 210, 213, 50	4, 930, 613, 70 3, 445, 252, 23 1, 291, 340, 65 313, 023, 70 524, 084, 80 6, 767, 962, 49	2,925,000 2,600,000 750,000 300,000 375,000 2,345,000 880,000 595,600 1,700,000	5, 000. 00 534, 202. 50 7, 600. 00 5, 400. 00 23, 500. 00 14, 650. 00 1, 800. 00	2,920,000.00 2,065,797.50 742,400.00 300,000.00 369,600.00 2,321,500.00	29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36	
19, 930 110, 051 87, 709 35, 338 98, 785 80, 247 112, 713 49, 974 114, 351 103, 054 28, 220	390, 843 319, 411 38, 824 43, 668 131, 597 36, 950 9, 495 30, 000 165, 652	71, 383, 50 24, 010, 00 67, 661, 45 144, 730, 30 411, 542, 25 95, 210, 83 48, 231, 80 67, 589, 50	600, 898, 85 2, 737, 573, 50 6, 895, 508, 00 967, 207, 00 1, 627, 711, 05 6, 348, 221, 80 11, 163, 812, 75 4, 587, 424, 83 4, 517, 062, 80 2, 488, 579, 70	2, 475, 000 480, 000 1, 200, 000 5, 235, 000 13, 974, 000 1, 435, 000 1, 333, 000 1, 419, 000	7, 402, 50 12, 505, 00 1, 950, 00 44, 000, 00 317, 597, 50 218, 212, 50 48, 000, 00 3, 450, 00 10, 205, 00	593, 800, 00 1, 692, 597, 50 2, 462, 495, 00 478, 050, 00 1, 156, 000, 00 4, 917, 402, 50 13, 755, 787, 50 1, 387, 000, 00 1, 329, 550, 00 1, 408, 795, 00	41 42 43 44 45	
28, 220 3, 234, 291 3, 550, 911	32, 044, 733 95, 367, 341	38, 470. 60 4, 488, 177. 73 5, 923, 733. 93	1, 103, 154, 60 190, 207, 973, 36 498, 171, 787, 56	500, 000 143, 978, 000 226, 700, 390	39, 100, 00 4, 145, 570, 00 7, 110, 165, 00	460, 900. 00 139, 832, 430. 00 219, 590, 225. 00	46	
25, 114 30, 140 39, 651 117, 059 4, 612	260, 064 265, 316 141, 791 1, 609, 613 305, 428	102, 495. 70 94, 680. 55 70, 518. 01 556, 087. 28 77, 474. 97 269, 615. 38	2,005,065.28 1,045,028.42 812,843.81 5,864,897.04 1,049,789.39	5,844,100 4,889,000 4,639,500 21,275,000 4,186,500	111, 437, 50 121, 695, 00 100, 541, 00 485, 327, 50 87, 987, 50 336, 377, 50	5, 732, 662. 50 4, 767, 305. 00 4, 538, 959. 00 20, 789, 672. 50 4, 098, 512. 50	47 48 49 50 51 52	
263,677	774,718 3,356,930	269, 615. 38 1, 170, 871. 89	3, 583, 953. 91 14, 361, 577. 85	12,959,350 53,793,450	336, 377. 50 1, 243, 366. 00	12,622,972.50 52,550,084.00	52	

No. 51.—Specie and Circulation of National Banks at Date of FEBRUARY 5, 1909—Continued.

			Specie.					
	City, State, and Territory.	Num- ber of banks.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Gold Treasury certificates payable to order, act of Mar. 14, 1900.	Clearing- house certificates (Sec. 5192.)		
	STATE, ETC.—continued.							
53		384	<b>94</b> 705 520 50	e2 027 0gu	e710 000	#91 F 000		
54	New York	178	\$4,795,539.58 1,889,764.47	\$3,237,860 2,280,900	\$710,000 10,000	\$315,000		
54 55	Pennsylvania	724	9. 199. 910. 14	5.210.590	225,000	15,000		
56 57	Delaware	27 84	131,557.25	98,780				
58	Maryland District of Columbia	1 04	131,557.25 473,258.77 14,630.00	98,780 414,730 85,700	20,000			
	Total, Eastern States	1,398	16,504,660.21	11,328.560	065 000	330,000		
		<del></del>			965,000	330,000		
59 60	Virginia West Virginia	112 94	1,279,611.95	837,530				
61	North Carolina	69	472,932,87	602,370 237,350				
62	South Carolina	31	1,009,645.05 472,932.87 145,672.00 414,928.56	92,780 397,170				
63	Georgia	99	414,928.56	397,170		15,000		
64 65	FloridaAlahama	39 76	272,502.89 584,178.00	215,030 809,220				
66	Alabama Mississippi Louisiana	31	584, 178. 00 161, 958. 55 151, 012. 95	322,440 263,470	20,000			
67	Louisiana	32	151,012.95	263,470				
68 69	Texas Arkansas	493 42	2,445,313.65 277 976 50	2,039,140				
70 71	Kentuckv	136	277, 976, 50 884, 226, 50 1,096, 441, 00	276,730 464,860 1,112,130	60,000			
71	Tennessee	89	1,096,441.00	1,112,130				
ł	Total, Southern States	1,343	9,196,400.47	7,670,220	80,000	15,000		
72	Ohio	345	4,481,809.34	2,331,800	285,000	180,500		
73	IndianaIllinois	242 398	3,116,584.38	1,872,290	20,000	117,000		
75	Michigan	92	2,438,787,65	989,170	40,000	117,000		
76	Wisconsin	124	2,225,061.50	1,872,290 2,662,700 989,170 957,390	550,000 40,000 450,000			
73 74 75 76 77 78 79	Minnesota	$\begin{array}{c c} 255 \\ 310 \\ \end{array}$	2,304,169.53	928,440	1 180,000	25,000		
79	Missouri	102	3,116,584,38 4,469,725,34 2,438,787,65 2,225,061,50 2,304,169,53 2,685,955,37 824,207,50	928,440 1,494,050 281,150	240,000 5,000	20,000		
	Total, Middle States	1,868	22,546,300.61	11,516,990	1,770,000	322,500		
80	North Dakota	132	544, 982. 15	535,020				
81	South Dakota Nebraska	92 205	722,128.70	595,530 688,540	65,000			
82 83	Kansas	203	722, 128, 70 1,648,558, 25 1,660,680, 37 1,584,868, 35	901,970	50,000			
84 85	Montana	41	1,584,868.35	901,970 494,400				
85	Wyoming	29	444, 262. 50	1 253 100	<b>-</b>			
86 87	New Mexico	104 41	400.587.30	261,360		'		
88	Oklahoma	270	1,584,608.35 444,262.50 1,699,518.72 400,587.30 865,575.70	629,040 261,360 900,510				
	Total, Western States	1,115	9,571,162.04	5,259,470	115,000.			
89	Washington	56	1,691,115.00	222,940				
90	Oregon	62		125,150				
91 92	California Idaho	125 41	5,523,348.50 681.065.50	393,290	10,000			
93	Utah	16	504,314.50	8,290				
94	Nevada	11	411,710.00	393,290 203,530 8,290 33,910				
95 96	Arizona Alaska a	13	2,025,176.00 5,523,348.50 681,065.50 504,314.50 411,710.00 329,210.00 267,330.00	154,600 42,780				
		326	11,433,269.50		10,000			
1	Total, Pacine States							
97	Total, Pacific States	<u> </u>	307 540 00	1 000	!	l .		
97 98	Hawaii a	4	307,540.00 2,446.20	$1,090 \\ 25,000$				
	Hawaiia	1	307,540.00 2,446.20 309,986.20	25,000				
	Hawaii a Porto Rico.	î	2,446.20	25,000 26,090		i		

FEBRUARY 5, 1909—Continued.

		Specie.		Circulating notes.			
Silver dollars.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Fractional silver coin.	Total.	Received from Comp- troller.	On hand.	Outstanding.	
\$324, 302 117, 325 743, 570 23, 456 27, 754 1, 020	\$3,065,394 2,121,736 3,689,833 243,009 403,109 27,884	0796, 443. 02 487, 780. 24 1, 098, 541. 54 50, 121. 20 106, 414. 73 4, 750. 00	\$13, 244, 538. 60 6, 907, 505 71 20, 182, 444. 68 546, 923. 45 1, 445, 266. 50 133, 984. 00	\$31, 593, 500 13, 436, 370 50, 895, 850 1, 500, 000 4, 058, 750 250, 000	\$709, 095. 00 391, 355. 00 807, 151. 00 32, 837. 50 102, 235. 00 3, 000. 00	\$30, 884, 405, 00 13, 045, 015, 00 50, 088, 699, 00 1, 467, 162, 50 3, 956, 515, 00 247, 000, 00	53 54 55 56 57 58
1,237,427	9, 550, 965	2,544,050.73	42, 460, 662. 94	101, 734, 470	2,045,673.50	99, 688, 796, 50	
166, 422 104, 327 163, 419 100, 684 262, 160 237, 400 361, 464 116, 455 134, 743 923, 045 89, 306 161, 492 228, 324	615, 814 456, 533 176, 519 215, 847 413, 878 254, 592 346, 898 103, 345 177, 057 935, 514 169, 628 293, 759 527, 447	254, 831. 84 129, 715. 63 94, 092. 29 149, 256. 85 244, 048. 28 130, 765. 80 228, 715. 20 121, 917. 75 119, 299. 08 869, 212. 33 107, 742. 35 127, 845. 94 199, 589. 08	3, 154, 209. 79 2, 302. 590. 68 1, 144, 313. 16 704. 239. 85 1, 747, 184. 84 1, 110, 290. 69 2, 330, 475. 20 846, 116. 30 845, 582. 03 7, 212, 224. 98 921, 382. 85 1, 992, 183. 44 3, 163, 931. 08	10, 217, 880 7, 189, 650 5, 737, 250 3, 372, 750 8, 154, 130 6, 808, 910 2, 879, 750 2, 567, 500 17, 821, 490 1, 981, 250 9, 825, 450 8, 853, 550	188, 105, 00 136, 687, 50 26, 420, 00 59, 350, 00 99, 270, 00 34, 737, 50 111, 405, 00 35, 405, 00 143, 422, 50 143, 422, 50 143, 422, 50 67, 487, 50	10, 029, 775. 00 7, 052, 962. 50 5, 710, 830. 00 3, 313, 400. 00 8, 054. 860. 00 2, 840, 730. 00 2, 840, 730. 00 2, 532, 095. 00 17, 678, 067. 50 1, 972, 600. 00 9, 995, 857. 50 8, 785, 062. 50	59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70
3,049,241	4,686,831	2,777,032.42	27, 474, 724. 89	89,029,070	1,079,562.50	87,949,507.50	
608, 914 446, 388 542, 801 217, 428 201, 022 270, 895 354, 549 145, 636	1, 221, 951 1, 072, 670 1, 408, 407 501, 667 398, 718 506, 393 810, 345 221, 884	513, 983, 03 353, 389, 70 571, 725, 64 229, 568, 80 203, 664, 78 262, 746, 78 334, 374, 08 117, 828, 35	9, 623, 957. 37 6, 881, 322. 08 10, 322, 358. 98 4, 416, 621. 45 4, 435, 856. 28 4, 452, 644. 31 5, 944, 273. 45 1, 595, 705. 85	25, 827, 510 15, 533, 710 21, 903, 550 7, 656, 800 7, 627, 330 7, 637, 700 13, 571, 610 4, 805, 150	540, 342. 50 219, 802. 50 318, 372. 50 164, 165. 00 202, 887. 50 131, 382. 50 150, 377. 50 48, 155. 00	25, 287, 167, 50 15, 313, 907, 50 21, 585, 177, 50 7, 492, 635, 00 7, 424, 442, 50 7, 506, 317, 50 13, 421, 232, 50 4, 756, 995, 00	72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79
2,787,633	6, 142, 035	2, 587, 281. 16	47, 672, 739. 77	104, 563, 360	1,775,485.00	102, 787, 875. 00	
90, 261 96, 862 201, 829 320, 830 80, 225 47, 878 152, 865 48, 535 323, 851	173, 519 214, 124 322, 584 532, 219 107, 124 63, 167 238, 462 95, 919 510, 339	127, 336, 32 98, 904, 85 169, 956, 55 267, 437, 88 115, 239, 75 51, 329, 74 127, 531, 47 39, 448, 40 329, 492, 02	1, 471, 118, 47 1, 727, 549, 55 3, 096, 467, 80 3, 733, 137, 25 2, 381, 857, 10 859, 737, 24 2, 847, 417, 19 845, 849, 70 2, 929, 767, 72	2,540,260 2,184,050 6,719,100 8,246,830 2,384,200 1,220,050 3,929,760 1,566,500 7,240,420	24, 080, 00 49, 160, 00 47, 287, 50 80, 900, 00 149, 802, 50 19, 715, 00 40, 450, 00 22, 137, 50 72, 150, 00	2,516,180.00 2,134,890.00 6,671,812.50 8,165,930.00 2,234,397.50 1,200,335.00 3,889,310.00 1,544,362.50 7,168,270.00	80 81 82 83 84 85 86 87 88
1,363,136	2, 257, 457	1,326,676.98	19, 892, 902. 02	36, 031, 170	505, 682. 50	35, 525, 487. 50	
105, 811 76, 041 208, 897 53, 811 24, 967 18, 110 26, 623 7, 011	42, 691 27, 931 116, 416 82, 686 10, 692 10, 676 27, 966 180	115, 046, 15 105, 951, 79 323, 120, 87 68, 036, 21 27, 532, 65 19, 218, 00 32, 191, 57 4, 404, 30	2,177,603.15 2,360,249.79 6,575,072.37 1,089,128.71 575,796.15 493,624.00 570,590.57 321,705.30	1, 886, 640 1, 702, 300 9, 532, 900 1, 180, 800 785, 400 1, 520, 250 687, 760 62, 500	81, 835, 00 81, 625, 00 236, 660, 00 36, 870, 00 6, 452, 50 24, 535, 00 10, 550, 00 12, 100, 00	1,804,805,00 1,620,675,00 9,296,240,00 1,143,930,00 778,947,50 1,495,715,00 677,210,00 50,400,00	89 90 91 92 93 94 95
521, 271	319, 238	695, 501. 54	14, 163, 770. 04	17, 358, 550	490, 627. 50	16, 867, 922. 50	
28, 158 724	233 6,056	13, 074. 90 739. 70	350, 095. 90 34, 965. 90	285, 750 100, 000	29, 502. 50	256, 247. 50 100, 000. 00	97 98
28,882	6,289	13, 814. 60	385, 061, 80	385,750	29, 502, 50	356, 247. 50	
9, 251, 267	26,319,745	11, 115, 229. 32	166, 411, 439. 31	402, 895, 820	7,169,899.50	395, 725, 920, 50	
12, 802, 178	121,687,086	17, 038, 963. 25	664, 583, 226. 87	629, 596, 210	14, 280, 064. 50	615145, 316, . 50	l

No. 51.—Specie and Circulation of National Banks at Date of APRIL 28, 1909.

				Speci	e.	
	City, State, and Territory.	Num- ber of banks.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Gold Treasury certificates payable to order, act of Mar. 14, 1900.	Clearing- house certificates. (Sec. 5192.)
	CENTRAL RESERVE CITIES.					
1	New York	38	\$5,057,149.50	<b>\$122,523,020</b>	\$19,120,000	\$53,075,000
$\begin{bmatrix} 1\\2\\3 \end{bmatrix}$	Chicago	14 9	\$5,057,149.50 7,126,155.00 3,141,040.00	21,303.790 17,059,220	\$19,120,000 4,720,000 760,000	
1	Total, central reserve cities	61	15, 324, 344. 50	160,886,030	24,600,000	53,075,000
İ	OTHER RESERVE CITIES.			<del></del>		
4	Boston	20	1 100 540 00	12 414 260		4,016,000
	Albony	3	1,100,549.00 419,959.75 235,707.50 1,758,533.50 3,838,786.50 280,970.50	13, 414, 260 1, 365, 750 823, 860 3, 253, 750	150,000	1,010,000
5 6 7 8 9	Brooklyn	5 34	235,707.50	823,860	8,400,000	11,710,000
8	Pittsburg	26	3, 838, 786, 50	1 7,285,230	50,000	2,415,000
ğ	Brooklyn Philadelphia Pittsburg. Baltimore Washington Savannah	18	280, 970. 50	1 2,755,870	520,000	10,000
10 11	Washington	10 2 5	85, 582. 50 23, 272. 50	1,827,220 70,500		
12		5	21 202 50	1 997, 290		520,000
13	Pallas Fort Worth Galveston	6 7 3 8 6	601, 305. 00 302, 750. 00 79, 702. 50	519, 250		
14	Fort Worth	7	302,750.00	175,000 181,770		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
15 16	Houston	8	433, 440, 00	1 993 420		
17	San Antonio	6	433, 440. 00 373, 597. 50 102, 907. 50 1, 362, 719. 75 753, 985. 00	560, 420 176, 180 946, 870		
18	Waco	5	102, 907. 50	176, 180		
19	Cincinnati	10	753 985 00	1 1 460 640	200,000 1,300,000	
21	Cleveland	9 7		2,222,000 867,600 1,734,100	30,000	710,000
22	Cleveland Columbus Indianapolis.	10	816,005.50 1,135,137.50	867,600		
20 21 22 23 24 25 26		7	1 554 027 50	1 216 000		505,000
25	Milwaukee	6	2, 126, 334. 50	682,200		500,000
26	Milwaukee Minneapolis	4	2,126,334.50 3,267,675.00 1,901,383.39 135,552.50	682, 200 815, 920 274, 590	1,010,000 600,000	
27 28 29 30	St. Paul	6	1,901,383.39	274,590 176,600	100,000	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
29		4	363, 132. 50	210, 120	100,000	
30	Dubuque	3	363, 132, 50 135, 518, 80 2, 615, 312, 50	210, 120 45, 000 2, 309, 760		
31 32	St Toseph	8 4	2,615,312.50	2,309,760	700,000	
33	Lincoln	4	603, 560, 00 444, 247, 50 1, 458, 274, 50	428,690 156,090		
33 34 35 36	Omaha	5	1,458,274.50	1 690,890		
36	Toneka	3	50, 054. 50 200, 465. 00	748, 210 60, 050	500,000 80,000	
37	Des Moines. Dubuque. Kansas City, Mo. St. Joseph Lincoln. Omaha Kansas City, Kans. Topeka. Wichita. Denver	Š	81,787.50	205,000	160,000	
38		5 3 3 6 3	81,787.50 4,275,705.00 403,620.00	2, 104, 160		
39 40	Pueblo	3	1 36.855.00	420, 160 149, 210		
41	Muskogee Oklahoma City Seattle Spokane	3 5	95, 440. 00	149, 210 80, 050		
42	Seattle	4	95, 440. 00 2, 889, 067. 00 789, 155. 00	72,050 346,580		772,000
43 44	Tacoma	1 2	1 588,590,00	1 40 030		888,000 281,000
45	Portland	4	3, 791, 755. 00	12,780		. 361,000
46	Los Angeles	10	3,791,755.00 6,250,007.50 8,443,000.00	12,780 148,330 310,240 280,140	1 000 000	. 550,000
47 48	San Francisco	10	8, 443, 000. 00 1, 235, 665. 55	280 140	1,800,000	300,000
~	Total, other reserve cities	316	<u> </u>	·	15 600 000	92 020 000
	•		59,759,175.24	52,614,820	15,600,000	23,038,000
	Total, all reserve cities	377	75, 083, 519. 74	213, 500, 850	40, 200, 000	76,113,000
	STATES, ETC.					
49 50	Maine	77	1,193,346.44	450,830		
50 51	New Hampshire Vermont	57 50	457, 365. 67 441, 632. 04	199,400 113,070		
52	Massach iseits	176	2,448,276.87	1,283,860	]	
53 54	Rhode Island	22 81	2,448,276.87 383,204.18 1,745,746.52	1,283,860 267,700 689,740	20.000	
04	Connecticut			·	30,000	·
l	Total, New England States	463	6,669,571.72	3,004,600	30,000	<u> </u>

APRIL 28, 1909.

	S	Specie.		(	irculating not	es.	
Silver dollars.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Fractional silver coin.	Total.	Received from Comp- troller.	On hand.	Outstanding.	
\$79,068 145,907 127,232	\$40,307,985 15,007,417 5,932,838	\$1,045,769.55 332,852.55 68,693.15	\$241,207,992.05 48,636,121.55 27,089,023.15	\$51,793,600.00 14,677,000.00 17,172,290.00	\$1,337,407.50 1,604,300.00 257,810.00	\$50, 456, 192, 50 13, 072, 700, 00 16, 914, 480, 00	1 2 3
352,207	61,248,240	1,447,315.25	316, 933, 136. 75	83,642,890.00	3, 199, 517. 50	80, 443, 372. 50	
14, 116 10, 635 6, 464 123, 379 337, 855 60, 911 60, 335 10, 400 30, 121 168, 936 95, 625 41, 065 109, 520 113, 928 88, 984 89, 565 81, 205 55, 723 31, 106 82, 640 9, 203 113, 387 46, 815 15, 041 82, 985 15, 041 82, 985 15, 041 82, 985 15, 041 82, 985 13, 106 82, 640 9, 203 113, 387 46, 815 15, 041 82, 985 13, 176 82, 985 13, 177 88, 770 28, 103 17, 1788 14, 921 53, 661 87, 905 88, 284 79, 147 95, 390	9, 378, 607 266, 191 1, 055, 671 7, 011, 307 3, 401, 066 33, 665 957, 456 103, 731 1107, 226 96, 787 120, 779 167, 103 40, 322 226, 403 1, 569, 565 957, 946 331, 227 430, 229 430, 227 430, 229 144, 441 281, 142 285, 032 183, 006 109, 625 20, 880 1, 745, 286 104, 765 40, 045 513, 820 20, 763 31, 570 20, 763 38, 5448 346, 816 43, 302 67, 597 44, 566 20, 000 115, 306 11, 688 65, 484 31, 416, 886 65, 484 31, 416, 886 65, 484 31, 416, 886 65, 484 31, 416, 886 65, 484 31, 416, 886 65, 484 31, 416, 886 65, 484 31, 416, 886 65, 484 31, 416, 886 65, 484 31, 416, 886 65, 484 31, 416, 886 65, 484 31, 416, 886 65, 484 31, 416, 886 65, 484 31, 417, 888 65, 484 31, 418, 886 65, 484 31, 413, 31, 35, 35, 348	541, 282, 30 51, 661, 00 83, 290, 85 503, 215, 86 414, 265, 85 108, 253, 10 54, 033, 71, 751, 00 22, 401, 60 59, 615, 05 109, 628, 99 41, 298, 30 141, 298, 30 142, 981, 90 154, 601, 85 49, 323, 00 104, 346, 64 77, 283, 45 57, 986, 55 47, 272, 50 31, 851, 00 47, 429, 25 87, 378, 40 53, 758, 80 34, 173, 30 9, 190, 40 235, 966, 90 53, 330, 75 43, 164, 95 219, 005, 00 14, 153, 05 16, 008, 65 20, 097, 95 53, 570, 85 15, 055, 00 32, 536, 05 54, 210, 15 50, 098, 45 34, 157, 70 68, 104, 20 176, 408, 95 550, 098, 45 34, 157, 70 68, 104, 20 176, 408, 95 250, 015, 55 56, 516, 00	28, 464, 814, 30 2, 264, 196, 75 2, 205, 002, 35 32, 760, 185, 36 17, 742, 203, 35 6, 440, 272, 60 2, 719, 534, 27, 19, 534, 27, 19, 534 1, 155, 347, 50 2, 558, 471, 10 1, 452, 837, 05 790, 229, 99 440, 622, 837, 05 1, 880, 128, 96 1, 269, 650, 35 2, 835, 359, 75 5, 242, 224, 128, 309, 25 2, 835, 359, 75 5, 242, 224, 234, 304, 200 2, 533, 524, 50 3, 737, 828, 364, 374, 40 3, 197, 404, 28 3, 248, 474, 40 3, 197, 404, 28 623, 473, 30 748, 156, 80 228, 792, 20 7, 719, 712, 40 1, 297, 160, 16 569, 530, 45 6, 869, 621, 85 910, 240, 200 285, 905, 60 297, 513, 05 3, 860, 978, 15 2, 276, 764, 45 963, 431, 70 4, 283, 232, 20 7, 279, 514, 45 11, 213, 817, 55 1, 713, 059, 55	8, 186, 000, 00 1, 900, 000, 00 987, 000, 00 17, 106, 000, 00 16, 615, 000, 00 5, 015, 000, 00 3, 335, 000, 00 2, 057, 500, 00 1, 432, 000, 00 1, 585, 000, 00 1, 585, 000, 00 1, 585, 000, 00 1, 585, 000, 00 1, 585, 000, 00 2, 700, 000, 00 4, 580, 000, 00 2, 700, 000, 00 1, 490, 000, 00 1, 281, 000, 00 1, 281, 000, 00 1, 281, 000, 00 1, 281, 000, 00 1, 281, 000, 00 2, 700, 000, 00 1, 281, 000, 00 3, 045, 000, 00 3, 045, 000, 00 3, 045, 000, 00 4, 000, 00 1, 200, 000, 00 1, 200, 000, 00 1, 200, 000, 00 1, 333, 000, 00 2, 119, 000, 00 1, 500, 000, 00 1, 500, 000, 00 1, 500, 000, 00 1, 500, 000, 00 1, 500, 000, 00 1, 500, 000, 00 1, 500, 000, 00 1, 500, 000, 00 1, 500, 000, 00 1, 200, 000, 00 1, 200, 000, 00 1, 200, 000, 00 1, 200, 000, 00 1, 200, 000, 00 1, 200, 000, 00	141, 157, 50 52, 500, 00 7, 250, 00 985, 627, 50 350, 465, 00 177, 480, 00 105, 352, 50 64, 105, 00 1, 800, 00 6, 650, 00 20, 100, 00 20, 100, 00 20, 650, 00 94, 710, 00 95, 752, 50 36, 198, 600, 00 417, 700, 00 18, 600, 00 417, 700, 00 53, 902, 50 32, 250 33, 255, 00 11, 700, 00 40, 00 417, 705, 00 11, 800, 00 410, 00 410, 00 410, 00 410, 00 410, 00 410, 00 410, 00 410, 00 410, 00 410, 00 61, 00 60, 00 61, 00 60, 00 19, 350, 00 11, 850, 00 19, 3	8, 044, 842, 50 1, \$47, 500, 00 979, 750, 00 16, 120, 372, 50 16, 264, 535, 00 8, 128, 520, 00 4, 909, 647, 50 637, 600, 00 3, 270, 895, 00 2, 055, 700, 00 1, 425, 350, 00 366, 700, 00 1, 564, 900, 00 1, 776, 350, 00 4, 550, 350, 00 8, 445, 935, 00 8, 445, 935, 00 8, 445, 935, 00 8, 445, 936, 00 2, 604, 247, 50 1, 433, 020, 00 4, 799, 200, 00 3, 056, 400, 00 2, 182, 295, 00 3, 056, 400, 00 2, 182, 295, 00 3, 056, 400, 00 2, 182, 295, 00 908, 300, 00 1, 905, 907, 50 1, 227, 745, 00 908, 300, 00 1, 905, 907, 50 1, 227, 745, 00 908, 300, 00 2, 126, 235, 00 479, 000, 00 2, 426, 235, 00 479, 000, 00 2, 112, 245, 00 500, 000, 00 1, 313, 650, 00 2, 112, 245, 00 500, 000, 00 1, 417, 600, 00 4, 816, 397, 50 1, 171, 850, 00	11111111111111111111111111111111111111
2,903,458	34, 832, 956	4, 323, 521. 28	193,071,930.52	148,955,440.00	3,776,617.50	145, 178, 822. 50	
3, 255, 665	96,081,196	5,770,836.53	510, 005, 067. 27	232,598,330.00	6, 976, 135. 00	225, 622, 195. 00	
25,070 45,079 37,576 155,815 4,432 55,031	328, 567 300, 183 137, 954 1, 936, 317 363, 145 932, 238	93, 192, 00 112, 668, 06 57, 664, 64 556, 875, 18 99, 345, 62 248, 052, 19	2,091,005.44 1,114,695.73 787,896.68 6,381,144.05 1,117,826.80 3,700,807.71	5,844,100.00 5,106,500.00 4,750,500.00 21,490,500.00 4,336,500.00 13,191,600.00	74, 995, 00 63, 120, 00 79, 903, 50 311, 570, 00 70, 692, 50 256, 055, 00	5, 769, 105. 00 5, 043, 380. 00 4, 670, 596. 50 21, 178, 930. 00 4, 265, 807. 50 12, 935, 545. 00	49 50 50 50 50 50
323,003	3,998,404	1,167,797.69	15, 193, 376. 41	54,719,700.00	856, 336. 00	53, 863, 364. 00	

No. 51.—Specie and Circulation of National Banks at Date of APRIL 28, 1909—Continued.

		l		Specie	·.	
	City, State, and Territory.	Num- ber of banks.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Gold Treasury certificates payable to order, act of Mar. 14, 1900.	Clearing- house certificates (Sec. 5192.)
	STATES, ETC.—continued.					
55	New York	384	\$4,749,217.26	<b>\$3</b> , 581, 400	<b>\$</b> 735,000	\$540,000
56	New Jersey	182	1,944,741.93	2,301,180	10,000	
56 57	Pennsylvania	730	9.249.189.90	5,558,860	200,000	15,000
58 59	Delaware	27 84	127,757.00 484,388.77	85,110 411,050	20,000	
60	District of Columbia	1	15, 482. 50	80,200	20,000	
			<del></del>			
1	Total, Eastern States	1,408	16,570,777.36	12,017,800	965,000	555,000
61	Virginia	114	1,183,787.12 1,043,800.60 495,846.50 145,677.50 430,078.70	858, 200		26,000
62	West Virginia	94 70	1,043,800.60	580,890		• • • • • • • • • •
63 64	North Carolina	32	145, 677, 50	105 540		
65	Georgia	100	430, 078. 70	232, 500 105, 540 385, 760		13,000
66	Florida	39	324, 150. 20 641, 820. 50 174, 852. 88 155, 739. 20	246, 610		
67	Alabama	75 31	641,820.50	767,840 301,370	20,000	,
68 69	Mississippi	30	155, 739, 20	301, 370	20,000	
70	Texas	493	2,424,186.25	2, 108, 620		
70 71	Arkansas	43	335, 113, 00	285,810		
72 73	Kentucky Tennessee	138 88	939, 463. 50 1, 094, 751. 50	537, 480 1, 323, 890	50,000	
13	Tennessee		1,094,751.50	1, 323, 390		
	Total, Southern States	1,347	9,389,267.45	8,036,160	70,000	39,000
74	Ohio	345	4,530,390.27	2,378,450	240,000	214,500
75 76 77 78 79	IndianaIllinois	243 398	3, 037, 651. 28 4, 367, 035. 30 2, 321, 623. 65	2,063,190 2,692,750 984,930	20,000 $510,000$	50,000
77	Michigan	93	2, 321, 623, 65	984, 930	40,000	50,000
78	Wisconsin	123	2,143,997.50 2,730,663.53	T 004 900	490,000	
79	Minnesota	256	2,730,663.53	972,070	220,000	
80 81	Iowa	309 104	2,720,790.02 805,490.00	972,070 1,588,210 324,240	295,000 5,000	
	Total, Middle States	1,871	22, 657, 641. 55	12,008,740	1,820,000	264,500
82	North Dakota	133	563, 543. 10	527,650		
83	South Dakota	93	706, 983, 20	684,970		
84 85	Nahrosko	206	1,685,455.75 1,670,253.72	846,080	60,000	- • •
85	Kansas Montana	202 43	1,670,253.72 1,621,645.10	1,034,970 582,820	50,000	
86 87	Wyoming	29	480, 127. 50	236, 570		
88	Colorado	104	1,773,491.59 409,346.50	631, 350 292, 520		
89	New Mexico	41	409, 346, 50	292, 520		
90	Oklahoma	234	726, 637. 80	748,940		
	Total, Western States	1,085	9,637,484.26	5,585,870	110,000	
91	Washington	59	1,653,044.70	213,490		
$\frac{92}{93}$	Oregon California	65 129	2,096,427.50 5,069,076.70	146, 980 472, 250	10,000	
94	Idaho	42	826, 482. 50	259,880	5,000	
95	Utah	16	390, 913. 55	15,970		
96	Nevada	11	368, 540. 00	44,870		
97 98	ArizonaAlaska a	13	339, 575. 00 206, 360. 00	150, 240 4, 260		
90	Total, Pacific States	337	10,950,419.95	1,307,940		
00	,				10,000	
99 100	Hawaii <sup>a</sup>	1	406,030 00 1,817.50	25,000		
	Total, island possessions	5	407,847.50	25,020		
	Total, States, etc	6,516	76, 283, 009. 79	41,986,130	3,010,000	858, 500
	, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	l		,,	,,	
	Total, United States	6,893	151, 366, 529, 53	255, 486, 980	43,210,000	76,971,500

APRIL 28, 1909—Continued.

	es.	irculating not	(		Specie.	8	
	Outstanding.	On hand.	Received from Comp- troller.	Total.	Fractional silver coin.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Silver dollars.
55 56 57 58 59 60	\$32, 505, 198, 00 13, 561, 440, 00 51, 897, 881, 50 1, 517, 532, 50 4, 064, 625, 00 250, 000, 00	\$475,552.00 294,230.00 455,138.50 9,967.50 93,865.00	\$32,980,750.00 13,855,670.00 52,353,020.00 1,527,500.00 4,158,490.00 250,000.00	\$14, 172, 502, 97 7, 525, 012, 92 20, 730, 854, 72 538, 748, 00 1, 421, 813, 23 140, 530, 50	\$812,113.71 488,457.99 1,043,743.82 54,116.00 102,686.46 5,770.00	\$3, 450, 139 2, 647, 491 3, 969, 482 252, 178 376, 741 38, 018	\$304,633 133,142 694,579 19,587 26,947 1,060
	103, 796, 677. 00	1, 328, 753.00	105,125,430.00	44, 529, 462. 34	2,506,887.98	10, 734, 049	1, 179, 948
61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72	10, 548, 245. 00 7, 196, 712. 50 5, 944, 740. 00 3, 548, 200. 00 8, 631, 345. 00 4, 051, 845. 00 6, 896, 297. 50 3, 049, 625. 00 2, 435, 890. 00 18, 848, 142. 50 2, 068, 400. 00 9, 928, 750. 00 8, 851, 980. 00	220, 805. 00 87, 237. 50 6, 510. 00 112, 050. 00 86, 845. 00 29, 155. 00 74, 452. 50 40, 125. 00 100, 360. 00 137, 737. 50 5, 360. 00 77, 850. 00 45, 270. 00	10, 769, 050. 00 7, 283, 950. 00 5, 951, 250. 00 8, 718, 190. 00 4, 081, 000. 00 6, 970, 750. 00 3, 089, 750. 00 2, 536, 250. 00 18, 985, 880. 00 2, 073, 760. 00 10, 006, 600. 00 8, 897, 250. 00	3, 073, 198. 97 2, 280, 909. 39 1, 144, 968. 86 681, 363. 50 1, 275, 615. 05 2, 370, 422. 58 810, 551. 43 845, 468. 80 7, 080, 790. 18 998, 409. 22 1, 118 377. 44 3, 528 287. 93	239, 433, 85 126, 352, 79 87, 733, 36 139, 086, 00 231, 670, 60 163, 870, 85 208, 363, 08 100, 946, 55 113, 852, 60 810, 013, 93 113, 296, 22 136, 054, 94 200, 892, 43	605, 617 434, 764 168, 025 213, 060 434, 168 273, 221 400, 807 98, 398 160, 741 817, 871 170, 579 304, 720 651, 610	160, 161 95, 102 160, 864 78, 000 255, 493 219, 763 351, 592 114, 984 113, 486 920, 099 93, 611 150, 659 257, 144
	92, 000, 172. 50	1,023,757.50	93, 023, 930. 00	27 910 533.65	2, 671, 567. 20	4, 733, 581	2, 970, 958
74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81	26, 221, 272, 50 16, 005, 005, 00 22, 537, 027, 50 7, 853, 232, 50 7, 522, 557, 50 8, 180, 935, 00 14, 103, 255, 00 4, 938, 695, 00	375, 277. 50 114, 865. 00 218, 642. 50 101, 067. 50 131, 672. 50 60, 065. 00 200, 345. 00 70, 705. 00	26, 596, 550, 00 16, 119, 870, 00 22, 755, 670, 00 7, 954, 300, 00 7, 654, 230, 00 8, 241, 000, 00 14, 303, 600, 00 5, 009, 400, 00	9, 477, 310, 28 6, 990, 948, 93 10, 022, 160, 51 4, 223, 285, 97 4, 430, 538, 00 4, 873, 605, 35 6, 041, 174, 85 1, 572, 490, 85	427, 383. 01 313, 913. 65 529, 559. 21 201, 164. 32 196, 497. 50 248, 529. 82 320, 600. 83 103, 474. 85	1, 198, 208 1, 188, 958 1, 415, 628 489, 189 417, 329 462, 101 796, 481 197, 636	488, 379 367, 236 457, 188 186, 379 177, 814 240, 241 320, 093 136, 650
	107, 361, 980. 00	1, 272, 640. 00	108,634,620.00	47, 631, 514. 74	2, 341, 123. 19	6, 165, 530	2, 373, 980
82 83 84 85 86 87 88 89 90	2,704,560.00 2,274,400.00 7,032,715.00 8,292,792.50 2,274,847.50 1,254,645.00 4,130,730.00 1,595,817.50 5,912,135.00	17, 200. 00 38, 620. 00 72, 895. 00 56, 537. 50 211, 852. 50 9, 405. 00 25, 280. 00 14, 422. 50 50, 885. 00	2,721,760.00 2,313,020.00 7,105,610.00 8,349,330.00 2,486,700.00 1,264,050.00 4,156,010.00 1,610,240.00 5,963,020.00	1, 496, 659, 00 1, 819, 357, 84 3, 323, 704, 48 3, 892, 698, 61 2, 517, 215, 35 869, 162, 54 2, 936, 737, 37 904, 630, 50 2, 338, 477, 82	123, 081. 90 95, 103. 64 165, 685. 73 257, 650. 89 115, 372. 25 49, 005. 04 125, 268. 78 35, 746. 00 264, 084. 02	177, 850 242, 312 376, 831 594, 451 114, 188 56, 349 267, 488 121, 891 338, 529	104, 534 89, 989 189, 652 285, 373 83, 190 47, 111 139, 139 45, 127 260, 287
1	35, 472, 642. 50	497, 097. 50	35, 969, 740. 00	20, 098, 643. 51	1, 230, 998. 25	2, 289, 889	1, 244, 402
91 92 93 94 95 96 97	1, 913, 610, 00 1, 816, 595, 00 9, 723, 700, 00 1, 342, 550, 00 808, 447, 50 1, 517, 585, 00 698, 060, 00 60, 500, 00	57, 980. 00 112, 265. 00 140, 150. 00 16, 850. 00 4, 802. 50 21, 415. 00 2, 200. 00 2, 000. 00	1, 971, 590, 00 1, 928, 860, 00 9, 863, 850, 00 1, 359, 400, 00 813, 250, 00 1, 539, 000, 00 700, 260, 00 62, 500, 00	2, 116, 293. 59 2, 425, 149. 67 6, 252, 249. 24 1, 274, 953. 84 465, 922. 00 455, 751. 87 586, 758. 35 233, 011. 05	108, 580. 89 83, 782. 17 351, 564. 54 70, 034. 34 23, 850. 45 16, 894. 87 43, 574. 35 7, 246. 05	46, 916 32, 455 135, 581 65, 625 13, 841 15, 035 27, 127 7, 065	94, 262 65, 505 213, 777 47, 932 21, 347 10, 412 26, 242 8, 080
	17, 881, 047. 50	357, 662. 50	18, 238, 710.00	13, 810, 089. 61	705, 527. 66	343, 645	487, 557
99 100	269, 447. 50 100, 000. 00	16, 302. 50	285, 750. 00 100, 000. 00	450, 012. 10 30, 098. 55	9, 844. 10 753. 05	202 2,030	33, 916 498
	369, 447. 50	16, 302. 50	385, 750. 00	480, 110. 65	10, 597. 15	2, 232	34, 414
	410, 745, 331. 00	5, 352, 549. 00	416,097,880.00	169, 653, 730. 91	10, 634, 499. 12	28, 267, 330	8, 614, 262
	636, 367, 526. 00	12, 328, 684. 00	648,696,210.00	679, 658, 798. 18	16, 405, 335, 65	124, 348, 526	11, 869, 927

No. 51.—Specie and Circulation of National Banks at Date of JUNE 23, 1909.

				Speci	е.	
- 1.00.00	. City, State, and Territory.	Num- ber of banks.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Gold Treasury certificates payable to order, act of Mar. 14, 1900.	Clearing- house certificates. (Sec. 5192.)
ľ	CENTRAL RESERVE CITIES.					
1	New York	38	\$5,466,470.00	\$145.214.550	\$18,940,000	\$49,330,000
$\frac{1}{2}$	Chicago	14	9, 102, 415. 00 3, 327, 940. 00	\$145,214,550 19,959,880	4,200,000	
3	St. Louis	9		14,546,400	790,000	
	Total central reserve cities	61	17,896,825.00	179,720,830	23,930,000	49,330,000
	OTHER RESERVE CITIES.					
4	Boston	20	1,196,966,50	8,828,910		4,916,000
5	Albany	3	1,196,966.50 445,910.25	1,640,000	50,000	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
6	Brooklyn.	5	188,640.00	1,169,900		10.065.000
6 7 8	Brooklyn Philadelphia Pittsburg Baltimore	34 26	188,640.00 1,853,167.00 3,362,573.00 280,403.50	3,836,310 6,963,440 2,092,070	8,960,000 50,000	10,965,000 2,375,000
9	Baltimore	18	280, 403. 50	2,092,070	50,000 900,000	380,000
10	Washington Savannah New Orleans Dallas	10	91,972.50 58,895.00 21,845.00 569,468.50	1,683,190	<del>-</del>	
11	Savannah	2	58,895.00	30.000	- <i></i>	440,000
12 13	Dallag	5 6	569, 468, 50	1,109,760 461,600		440,000
14	Fort Worth	ř į		111 700	1	
15	Galveston	3	61,415.00	178,640		
16	Houston	7 3 7 6	61,415.00 445,984.50 439,615.00	178,640 1,058,310 538,830		
17 18	Waco	5	87,765,00	1 125.3XO		
19	San Antonio Waco Louisville Cincinnati Cleveland	1ŏ	87,765.00 1,308,255.00 902,072.50 2,538,010.50	687,650 1,216,370 2,372,000	200,000	
20 21 22 23 24	Cincinnati	9 7	902,072.50	1,216,370	1,240,000	1
21	Cleveland	10	2,538,010.50	2,372,000 574,630		740,000
22	Indianapolis	7	1.175, 472, 50	1,664,800		
24	Detroit	4	1,508,847.50	1,664,800 226,990		480,000
25 26	Columbus Indianapolis Detroit Milwaukee	6	2,203,987.50	759,800	1 010 000	
26	Minneapolis St. Paul Cedar Rapids Des Moines	6	2,791,957.50 1.891.645.59	834, 460 224, 070	1,010,000 600,000 100,000	
27 28 29 30	Cedar Rapids	6 3	97,140.00	224,070 141,900	100,000	
29	Des Moines		337,290.00	1 199.740		
30	Des Moines. Dubuque. Kansas City, Mo St. Joseph Lincoln. Omaha. Kansas City, Kans. Topeka. Wichita. Denver	3 9 4	2,538,010.50 737,376.50 1,175,472.50 1,508,847.50 2,203,987.50 2,791,957.50 1,891,645.59 97,140.00 337,290.00 126,161.30 1,908,212.50 692,636.00 278,232.50	45,000 2,341,910 348,650	710,000	
$\frac{31}{32}$	St. Joseph	4	692,636.00	348,650	710,000	
33	Lincoln	4	278, 232. 50	1 150, 180		
34	Omaha	5	278, 232. 50 1,652,512 50 151, 487. 50 242,377. 50	1,196,190 580,460	500,000	
35 36	Kansas City, Kans	3	242 377 50	67,420	80,000	
37	Wichita	3	106,825.00	1 215 000	160,000	
38		4 5 3 3 6 3 5 4	106,825.00 4,048,531.00 395,165.00 37,650.00	1,821,180 391,770 166,610		
39	Pueblo	3	395, 165, 00	391,770		
40 41	Pueblo Muskogee. Oklahoma City Seattle Spokane. Tacoma Portland Los Angeles	5		1 131.870	10,000	1
42	Seattle	4	2,746,420.00 772,750.00 438,780.00	100.000		644,000 997,000 238,000
43	Spokane	4	772,750.00	358,250 43,730		997,000
44 45	Tacoma	2 4	438,780.00 3,661,065.00	1 13.840		238,000 449,000
46	Los Angeles	10	5,733,772.50	156,700 285,860 330,060	1	550,000
47	San Francisco	10	5,733,772.50 8,244,660.00 1,054,073.20	285,860	2,000,000	150,000
48	Salt Lake City	4	1,054,073.20	330,060		
	Total, other reserve cities	318	57,312,212.34	47, 481, 130	16,570,000	23,324,000
	Total, all reserve cities	379	75, 209, 037. 34	227,201,960	40,500,000	72,654,000
	STATES, ETC.					
49	Maine	77	1,211,736,49	461.090		.
50	New Hampshire	57	1,211,736.49 452,159.00	461,090 210,750		.
50 51 52	Vermont	50	425, 676, 02	110.050		.
52	Massachusetts	177 22	2,414,991.08	1,273,830		
53 54	Rhode IslandConnecticut	81	423, 947. 34 1, 755, 047. 11	1,273,830 290,280 691,290	30,000	
		1	-,,		,	
01	Total New England States	464	6,683,557.04	3,037,290	30,000	

JUNE 23, 1909.

	£	Specie.			Circulating not	es.	
Silver dollars.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Fractional silver coin.	Total.	Issued.	On hand.	Outstanding.	
\$74, 151 162, 905 116, 250 353, 306	\$43, 292, 196 17, 858, 881 6, 106, 368 67, 257, 445	\$977, 385, 99 380, 949, 05 64, 281, 15 1, 422, 616, 19	\$263, 294, 752. 99 51, 665, 030. 05 24, 951, 239. 15 339, 911, 022. 19	\$51,936,600.00 14,677,000.00 17,622,290.00 84,235,890.00	\$1, 470, 617. 50 1, 563, 005. 00 269, 557. 50 3, 303, 180. 00	\$50, 465, 982. 50 13, 113, 995. 00 17, 352, 732. 50	1 2 3
303,300	01,251,445	1,422,010.19	339,911,022.19	34, 255, 890. 00	3,303,180.00	80, 932, 710. 00	
1, 515, 967	9, 570, 722 183, 461 1, 104, 149 7, 493, 150 3, 455, 925 2, 326, 674 835, 512 147, 885, 512 147, 885, 512 147, 883 44, 460 77, 583 44, 460 77, 583 762, 629 281, 084 1, 335, 333 762, 629 288, 078 487, 637 172, 476 781, 674 141, 826 38, 800 123, 942 143, 186 118, 208 47, 207 1, 812, 011 141, 885 48, 332 951, 058 48, 332 951, 058 23, 212 15, 528 144, 093 271, 543 37, 543 37, 543 37, 543 37, 543 37, 543 37, 172 27, 300 14, 610 71, 304 50, 679	476, 727, 90 57, 648, 25 96, 981, 30 549, 399, 46 430, 431, 431, 45 109, 830, 40 64, 624, 55 26, 478, 00 34, 678, 85 77, 020, 15 114, 604, 15 42, 044, 25 112, 411, 25 85, 245, 45 112, 199, 60 44, 905, 90 70, 797, 13 119, 407, 75 54, 481, 15 54, 668, 30 28, 922, 00 33, 530, 34, 68, 80 241, 987, 90 31, 428, 25 45, 300, 60 241, 458, 00 18, 666, 75 8, 295, 10 28, 565, 11 28, 565, 10 28, 565, 10 28, 565, 10 28, 565, 10 28, 565, 10 28, 565, 10 28, 565, 10 28, 565, 10 28, 565, 10 28, 565, 10 28, 565, 10 28, 565, 10 28, 565, 10 29, 565, 10 21, 131, 85 21, 108, 55 23, 108, 55 241, 138, 89 15, 645, 50 22, 131, 85 64, 521, 75 156, 751, 25 260, 829, 50 67, 759, 30	26, 505, 293, 40 2, 383, 793, 50 2, 563, 157, 30 33, 801, 785, 46 16, 948, 891, 45 6, 141, 736, 90 2, 469, 464, 85 1, 934, 347, 60 2, 469, 464, 85 1, 393, 162, 65 403, 126, 25 403, 126, 25 1, 934, 528, 75 1, 329, 398, 162, 65 403, 871, 65 403, 126, 25 1, 934, 528, 75 1, 329, 398, 802, 478, 501, 50 2, 522, 658, 90 4, 833, 649, 60 2, 522, 658, 90 4, 833, 649, 60 2, 522, 658, 90 4, 833, 649, 60 2, 514, 501, 50 3, 846, 200, 84 4, 796, 170, 45 2, 931, 085, 40 717, 892, 40 717, 892, 40 717, 992, 40 10 7, 136, 965, 50 1, 246, 965, 50 1, 246, 965, 50 1, 246, 965, 50 1, 249, 95 868, 789, 48 301, 112, 55 392, 384, 35 4, 220, 551, 75 6, 261, 249, 95 868, 789, 48 301, 112, 55 392, 384, 35 4, 220, 551, 75 6, 261, 249, 95 868, 789, 48 301, 112, 55 392, 384, 35 4, 220, 551, 75 6, 755, 398, 775 6, 755, 398, 75 6, 755, 598, 55 6, 755, 598, 55 6, 755, 598, 55 6, 755, 598, 55 6, 755, 598, 55 6, 755, 598, 55	8, 136, 000. 00 1, 900, 000. 00 987, 000. 00 17, 106, 000. 00 18, 306, 000. 00 5, 015, 000. 00 3, 360, 000. 00 3, 360, 000. 00 1, 432, 000. 00 1, 7935, 000. 00 1, 797, 000. 00 4, 580, 000. 00 4, 580, 000. 00 4, 580, 000. 00 2, 700, 000. 00 5, 222, 240. 00 1, 490, 000. 00 2, 700, 000. 00 4, 808, 000. 00 1, 281, 000. 00 1, 281, 000. 00 3, 125, 000. 00 1, 281, 000. 00 1, 281, 000. 00 1, 281, 000. 00 2, 700, 000. 00 3, 125, 000. 00 1, 281, 000. 00 1, 281, 000. 00 2, 400, 500. 00 1, 200, 000. 00 3, 125, 000. 00 1, 281, 000. 00 1, 281, 000. 00 1, 200, 000. 00 2, 475, 000. 00 1, 333, 000. 00 2, 450, 000. 00 1, 333, 000. 00 2, 450, 000. 00 1, 500, 000. 00 1, 500, 000. 00 5, 000. 00 1, 500, 000. 00 5, 000. 00 1, 500, 000. 00 5, 005, 000. 00 5, 005, 000. 00 5, 005, 000. 00 5, 005, 000. 00 5, 005, 000. 00	136, 490. 00 45, 300. 00 7, 800. 00 952, 132. 50 341, 815. 00 164, 632. 50 76, 552. 50 16, 400. 00 11, 350. 00 24, 650. 00 24, 650. 00 24, 650. 25 63, 420. 00 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 400. 26 41, 500. 26 41,	7, 999, 510, 00 1, 854, 700, 00 979, 700, 00 16, 153, 867, 50 16, 273, 185, 00 8, 141, 367, 50 4, 938, 447, 50 647, 000, 00 3, 272, 697, 50 647, 000, 00 1, 221, 400, 00 1, 355, 000, 00 1, 772, 350, 00 1, 772, 350, 00 1, 772, 350, 00 1, 772, 350, 00 1, 772, 350, 00 4, 574, 600, 00 4, 574, 600, 00 4, 574, 600, 00 4, 574, 600, 00 2, 600, 402, 50 2, 184, 397, 50 373, 497, 50 373, 497, 50 373, 497, 50 384, 800, 00 908, 200, 00 1, 944, 97, 50 884, 800, 00 298, 700, 00 1, 994, 497, 50 884, 800, 00 298, 700, 00 1, 994, 497, 50 480, 000, 00 480, 500, 00 1, 97, 950, 00 2, 390, 200, 00 1, 307, 950, 00 2, 390, 200, 00 1, 307, 950, 00 1, 377, 950, 00 1, 377, 850, 00 1, 377, 950, 00 1, 377, 850, 00 1, 377, 950, 00 1, 377, 950, 00 1, 427, 845, 00 13, 977, 845, 00	4 5 6 6 7 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 6 6 17 18 8 9 10 11 12 22 23 23 33 35 35 36 37 8 39 40 40 44 44 44 44 44 44 44 44 44 44 44
76,711	30,607	4,335,880.45	1,561,210.50	1,200,000.00	42, 450. 00	1,157,550.00	48
4, 508, 752	102, 166, 113	5,758,496.64	188, 087, 336. 79 527, 998, 358. 98	234,360,130.00	4, 158, 805. 00 7, 461, 985. 00	145, 965, 435. 00 226, 898, 145. 00	
26, 541 42, 104 34, 418 166, 454 5, 614 47, 268	296, 908 300, 805 144, 639 1, 855, 596 388, 240 938, 378 3, 924, 566	94, 111. 65 109, 387. 77 56, 937. 88 560, 616. 10 97, 239. 46 262, 463. 60 1, 180, 756. 46	2,090,387.14 1,115,205.77 771,720.90 6,271,487.18 1,205,320.80 3,724,446.71 15,178,568.50	5,844,100.00 5,106,500.00 4,810,500.00 21,480,500.00 4,336,500.00 13,250,350.00	102,965.00 82,955.00 94,833.50 365,012.50 112,177.50 356,475.00	5,741,135.00 5,023,545.00 4,715,666.50 21,115,487.50 4,224,322.50 12,893,875.00	49 50 51 52 53 54
522,559	0,044,000	1,100,700.40	10,110,000.00	04,020,400.00	1,111,410.00	00,113,001.00	Ì

No. 51.—Specie and Circulation of National Banks at Date of JUNE 23, 1909—Continued.

				Speci	e.	
	City, State, and Territory.	Num- ber of banks.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Gold Treasury certificates payable to order, act of Mar. 14, 1900.	Clearing- house certificates, (Sec. 5192.)
	STATES, ETC.—continued.					
55 56 57 58 59 60	New York. New Jersey. Pennsylvania. Delaware. Maryland. District of Columbia.	389 184 733 27 86 1	\$4,850,785.55 1,922,732.33 9,140,315.45 135,555.50 494,734.27 16,120.00	\$3,747,560 2,203,260 5,624,520 90,570 384,380 68,100	\$775,000 10,000 170,000 30,000	\$505,000 15,000
	Total Eastern States	1, <b>4</b> 20	16,560,243.10	12,118,390	985,000	520,000
61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73	Virginia. West Virginia. North Carolina South Carolina Georgia. Florida. Alabama Mississippi Louisiana Texas. Arkansas Kentucky Tennessee.	117 93 70 33 100 39 75 31 30 492 43 139 88	1, 192, 555. 50 976, 862. 65 466, 029. 50 155, 167. 50 401, 890. 20 328, 228. 90 679, 026. 50 180, 194. 78 150, 652. 70 2, 388, 077. 80 319, 782. 00 936, 764. 50 1, 194, 616. 00	888, 370 561, 640 231, 520 110, 400 305, 280 168, 240 789, 490 200, 450 287, 570 1, 961. 240 250, 590 583, 260 1, 236, 180	5,000 70,000 80,000	22,000
	Total Southern States	1,350	9,379,848.53	7,574,230	155,000	22,000
74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81	Ohio. Indiana. Illinois Michigan Wisconsin Minnesota Iowa Missouri	346 245 405 93 123 256 310 104	4,605,218.81 3,135,482.75 4,428,651.61 2,333,662.45 2,113,932.50 2,520,164.38 2,746,121.05 800,660.50	2, 454, 030 1, 960, 170 2, 731, 120 967, 800 979, 510 832, 370 1, 581, 750 285, 430	190,000 20,000 520,000 30,000 500,000 250,000 305,000 5,000	331,500
	Total Middle States	1,882	22,683,894.05	11,792,180	1,820,000	381,500
82 83 84 85 86 87 88 89 90	North Dakota. South Dakota. Nebraska. Kansas Montana. Wyoming Colorado New Mexico Oklahoma	135 94 209 202 44 29 105 41 222	543, 927, 30 739, 878, 70 1, 740, 747, 25 1, 642, 265, 92 1, 581, 895, 35 446, 962, 50 1, 572, 996, 05 386, 586, 50 672, 429, 75	473, 400 602, 740 810, 140 1, 008, 200 617, 790 237, 240 517, 700 247, 060 691, 100	85,000 40,000	
	Total Western States	1,081	9, 327, 689. 32	5, 205, 370	125,000	
91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98	Washington Oregon California Idaho Utah Nevada Arizona Alaska a	62 67 131 43 16 11 13 2	1,526,322.50 1,933,303.50 5,051,459.95 736,305.00 403,225.00 308,305.00 342,605.00 40,085.00	231, 530 137, 630 425, 600 251, 170 13, 080 46, 350 135, 160 10, 140	25,000	
	Total Pacific States	345	10, 341, 610. 95	1, 250, 660	25,000	
99 100	Hawaii Porto Rico	4	318, 205, 00 225, 00	1,200 25,000		
	Total island possessions	5	318, 430. 00	26, 200		
	Total States, etc	6,547	75, 295, 272. 99	41,004,320	3,140,000	923,500
	Total United States	6,926	150, 504, 310. 33	268, 206, 280	43,640,000	73,577,500

JUNE 23, 1909—Continued.

	£	Specie.		C	irculating not	es.	
Silver dollars.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Fractional silver coin.	Total.	Issued.	On hand.	Outstanding.	
\$340,938 119,467 702,409 21,276 28,457 540	\$3,508,502 2,491,131 4,040,318 231,983 376,523 34,222	\$784, 194. 51 467, 474. 47 1,067, 163. 13 56,049. 05 103, 763. 90 4,635. 00	\$14,511,980.06 7,214,064.80 20,759,725.58 535,433.55 1,417,858.17 123,617.00	\$33,112,750.00 14,613,220.00 52,601,540.00 1,527,500.00 4,183,490.00 250,000.00	\$482,408.50 358,940.00 612,893.50 19,150.00 81,320.00 5,200.00	\$32,630,341.50 14,254,280.00 51,988,646.50 1,508,350.00 4,102,170.00 244,800.00	55 56 57 58 59 60
1,213,087	10,682,679	2,483,280.06	44,562,679.16	106,288,500.00	1,559,912.00	104,728,588.00	
145, 534 84, 540 138, 078 73, 232 230, 678 223, 192 356, 519 98, 693 95, 034 848, 726 95, 832 152, 216 246, 507	672, 799 483, 363 171, 251 184, 963 385, 559 263, 940 322, 208 73, 022 168, 078 753, 759 181, 768 299, 651 605, 334	242, 986. 79 124, 046. 83 73, 412. 22 131, 863. 59 187, 653. 62 186, 152. 03 213, 673. 33 82, 714. 20 119, 908. 09 792, 740. 15 106, 545. 20 141, 162. 33 167, 788. 95	3,164,245.29 2,180,452.48 1,085,290,72 655,626.09 1,511,060.82 2,360,916.83 705,073.98 821,242.79 6,754,542.95 904,517.20 2,193,053.83 3,450,425.95	10, 885, 750, 00 7, 284, 950, 00 5, 974, 250, 00 3, 702, 750, 00 8, 788, 190, 00 4, 202, 240, 00 6, 980, 750, 00 2, 536, 250, 00 19, 179, 350, 00 2, 093, 760, 00 10, 187, 600, 00 8, 927, 250, 00	196, 302. 50 51, 522. 50 8, 530. 00 121, 000. 00 69, 587. 50 64, 635. 00 76, 862. 50 53, 925. 00 99, 152. 50 3, 300. 00 53, 495. 00 27, 860. 00	10, 689, 447. 50 7, 233, 427. 50 5, 965, 720. 00 3, 581, 750. 00 8, 718, 602. 50 4, 137, 602. 50 6, 903, 887. 50 3, 035, 825. 00 2, 508, 390. 00 19, 080, 197. 50 2, 990, 460. 00 10, 134, 105. 00 8, 899, 390. 00	61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72
2,788,781	4, 465, 695	2,570,647.33	26, 956, 201. 86	93,832,840.00	854, 032. 50	92,978,807.50	
485, 177 397, 594 453, 541 181, 834 157, 375 213, 885 295, 873 141, 760	1,141,015 1,059,068 1,349,485 371,523 395,333 410,276 736,598 190,439	427, 476, 88 336, 465, 68 553, 491, 27 187, 890, 45 202, 891, 00 220, 569, 76 308, 886, 26 110, 375, 25	9,634,417 69 6,908,780,43 10,086,288,88 4,072,709,90 4,349,041,50 4,447,265,14 5,974,228,31 1,533,664,75	26, 704, 590, 00 16, 202, 950, 00 23, 080, 700, 00 7, 986, 800, 00 7, 805, 330, 00 8, 630, 500, 00 14, 417, 600, 00 5, 177, 550, 00	338, 230, 00 158, 610, 00 218, 707, 50 86, 704, 50 136, 217, 50 265, 985, 00 192, 415, 00 80, 275, 00	26, 366, 360, 00 16, 044, 340, 00 22, 861, 992, 50 7, 900, 095, 50 7, 669, 112, 50 8, 364, 515, 00 14, 225, 185, 00 5, 097, 275, 00	74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81
2,327,039	5,653,737	2,348,046.55	47,006,396.60	110,006,020.00	1,477,144.50	108, 528, 875. 50	
88, 589 78, 308 185, 984 296, 946 83, 874 43, 196 115, 759 42, 163 240, 694	134, 259 194, 387 342, 661 563, 590 68, 735 37, 816 275, 301 91, 573 287, 530	112,736.92 97,594.29 166,040.58 255,141.74 102,400.75 44,663.78 117,360.50 37,444.65 235,645.77	1,352,912.22 1,712,907.99 3,330,572.83 3,806,143.66 2,454,695.10 809,878.28 2,599,116.55 804,827.15 2,127,399.52	$\begin{array}{c} 2,876,760.00 \\ 2,377,020.00 \\ 7,257,410.00 \\ 8,391,590.00 \\ 2,517,950.00 \\ 1,289,050.00 \\ 4,254,760.00 \\ 1,560,250.00 \\ 5,807,270.00 \\ \end{array}$	19,900.00 35,840.00 65,950.00 76,180.00 188,142.50 10,705.00 43,040.00 11,102.50 50,520.00	2,856,860.00 2,341,180.00 7,191,460.00 8,315,410.00 2,329,807.50 1,278,345.00 4,211,720.00 1,549,147.50 5,756,750.00	82 83 84 85 86 87 88 88 90
1,175,513	1,995,852	1,169,028.98	18,998,453.30	36, 332, 060. 00	501, 380. 00	35,830,680.00	
91, 615 56, 719 212, 572 33, 066 18, 990 9, 508 27, 442 9, 620	47, 882 39, 870 113, 705 58, 890 7, 453 8, 779 32, 461 1, 778	102, 980, 97 77, 105, 88 357, 091, 41 59, 071, 26 21, 222, 30 11, 764, 37 28, 510, 90 4, 974, 50	2,000,330.47 2,244,628.38 6,185,428.36 1,138,502.26 463,970.30 384,706.37 566,178.90 66,597.50	2,021,590.00 1,974,370.00 10,067,250.00 1,370,000.00 823,250.00 1,545,250.00 700,260.00 62,500.00	45,900.00 51,900.00 118,530.00 23,530.00 6,522.50 6,780.00 7,300.00 8,100.00	1,975,690.00 1,922,470.00 9,948,720.00 1,346,470.00 816,727.50 1,538,470.00 692,960.00 54,400.00	91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98
459, 532	310,818	662,721.59	13,050,342.54	18, 564, 470.00	268, 562. 50	18, 295, 907. 50	
26,975 330	417 5, 252	11,739.80 665.40	358, 536. 80 31, 472. 40	294, 250. 00 100, 000. 00	57,002.50	237, 247. 50 100, 000. 00	99 100
27,305	5,669	12, 405. 20	390,009.20	394, 250. 00	57,002.50	337,247.50	
8, 313, 656	27,039,016	10, 426, 886. 17	166, 142, 651. 16	420,246,590.00	5,832,452.50	414, 414, 137. 50	
12,822,408	129, 205, 129	16, 185, 382. 81	694, 141, 010. 14	654,606,720.00	13, 294, 437. 50	641, 312, 282.50	

# No. 51.—Specie and Circulation of National Banks at Date of SEPTEMBER 1, 1909.

		ŀ		Speci	e.	
	City, State, and Territory.	Num- ber of banks.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Gold Treasury certificates payable to order, act of Mar. 14, 1900.	Clearing- house certificates (Sec. 5192.)
	CENTRAL RESERVE CITIES.					
	New York	38	\$4,437,373.45 7,534,875.00	\$130,252,730 21,383,900	\$22,610,000	\$48,235,000
	ChicagoSt. Louis	13 10	7,534,875.00 3,550,075.00	21,383,900 14,893,720	3,170,000 730,000	
	Total central reserve cities	61	15, 522, 323. 45	166, 530, 350	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	48, 235, 000
	OTHER RESERVE CITIES.		10,022,020.40	100, 330, 330	26,510,000	40, 255, 000
		20	1 175 660 00	6 020 000	07.000	r are eee
	Albany	20 3	1,175,669.00 448,975.00	6,832,220 1,500,000	35,000 60,000	5,658,000
1	Brooklyn Philadelphia Pittsburg	5 34	221,660.00	1,045,650		
1	Pittsburg	26	1,664,857.00 3,671,590.00	4,465,800 6,751,830	7,090,000	11,905,000 2,415,000
	Baltimore	18	270,828.00	2, 124, 010	260,000	
1	WashingtonSavannah	10 2	72, 321, 50 24, 545, 00	1,600,400 29,600	100,000	
1	New Orleans	5	25, 322.50	946,560		415,000
1	Dallas	6	634, 887. 00	400,900		
1	Fort Worth	7 3	351, 990. 00 92, 690. 00	111,060 152,810		
	Houston	7	611, 144.50	152,810 1,139,100		
1	San Antonio	6	338,692.50	407 720		
	Waco Louisville	5 9	79,557.50 1,370,187.50	678, 490	200,000	
ļ	Cincinnati	9	1,055,705.00	2,019,960	1,130,000	60,000
	Cleveland		1,055,705.00 2,672,027.50 888,075.00	112,400 678,490 2,019,960 2,708,000 603,990		740,00
	Columbus	10 7	1.002.030.00	1,723,500		
1	Detroit	4	1,002,030.00 1,642,082.50 1,849,082.50	247,990	430,000	45,00
1	Milwaukee	6	1,849,082.50 2,754,597.50	853,700 850,720	1	1
i	St. Paul.	6	1,940,497.62	256,040	600,000	
	Cedar Rapids Des Moines	3	109,000.00	164,800	100,000	
	Dubuque	3	259, 442. 50 121, 208. 80	242,150 40,000		
	Dubuque. Kansas City, Mo. St. Joseph	9	1,964,572.50	1,796,890	550,000	1
	St. Joseph	4	572,945.00	354,320	1	
	Lincoln Omaha	6	1, 195, 744, 50	48,900 1,355,430	1	
1	South Omaha	4	121, 208. 80 1, 964, 572. 50 572, 945. 00 340, 727. 50 1, 195, 744. 50 353, 755. 00 164, 545. 00 153, 737. 50 113, 195. 00 3. 819. 515. 00	1,355,430 137,700 512,360 66,000		
	Kansas City, Kans. Topeka. Wichita.	3 3	164, 545. 00	512,360	500,000	
	Wichita.	3	113, 195. 00	155,000	180,000	
	Denver	6		155,000 2,108,460 434,160		
Ì	Pueblo	3	371, 400. 00 45, 710. 00	434,160 159 500		
ł	Muskogee Oklahoma City	5	138, 420.00	159,500 181,060	10,000	1
	Seattle	4	138, 420.00 2, 799, 100.00	222, 040 406, 280		567,00
	Spokane	$\frac{4}{2}$	901, 512. 50 482, 815, 00	60,700		1,112,00 394,00
	Portland	4	482, 815. 00 3, 807, 145. 00	19,710		$\perp 296,00$
	Los Angeles	9 10	5,612,595.00 7,849,110.00	131, 820 277, 850	1,980,000	550,00 280,00
	Salt Lake City	4	1,026,309.75	375, 250	1, 500, 000	
	Total other reserve cities	321	57, 061, 520. 17	46, 902, 840	14, 425, 000	24, 437, 00
	Total all reserve cities	382	72,583,843.62		40,935,000	72,672,00
	STATES, ETC.			=====	! <del></del>	-
	Maine	. 77	1, 208, 726. 61	519, 290		
	New Hampshire	. 58	467, 791. 62	218,870		.
	Vermont	. 177	425, 051. 92 2, 482, 023. 90	131,650		
1	Rhode Island	. 22	366, 621. 12	326,810		
•	Connecticut	80	1,789,163.68	662, 290	30,000	
	Total, New England States	464	6, 739, 378. 85	3,077,050	30,000	1

SEPTEMBER 1, 1909.

	Sı	pecie.		Cir	culating notes		
Silver dollars.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Fractional silver coin.	Total.	Issued.	On hand.	Outstanding.	
\$50,127 186,847 102,990	\$38, 241, 858 15, 639, 610 6, 624, 839	\$1,047,553.52 417,321.00 75,682.39	\$244, 874, 641, 97 48, 332, 553, 00 25, 977, 306, 39	\$53,606,200 15,283,000 18,222,290	\$827, 125, 00 1, 877, 002, 50 454, 002, 50	\$52,779,075.00 13,405,997.50 17,768,287.50	
339,964	60, 506, 307	1,540,556.91	319, 184, 501. 36	87,111,490	3, 158, 130. 00	83, 953, 360. 00	
1, 513, 273 17, 311 4, 584 134, 740 261, 778 47, 401 5, 632 7, 945 23, 242 116, 478 113, 914 66, 383 87, 691 97, 956 82, 732 62, 236 72, 835 101, 528 86, 652 88, 954 58, 732 88, 954 58, 738 49, 653 39, 826 27, 740 13, 076 15, 029 86, 899 20, 307 7, 075 5, 963 19, 629 26, 389 26, 399 20, 307 19, 744 53, 939 84, 952 24, 228 14, 345 52, 524 122, 987 60, 452 60, 676	7, 482, 115 125, 255 902, 775 5, 842, 641 3, 385, 3802 2, 066, 820 23, 285, 744, 082 87, 316 58, 336 120, 333 124, 915 27, 035 216, 369 1, 455, 942 3341, 265 354, 601 430, 524 1, 085, 180 290, 574 1, 085, 180 290, 574 1, 183, 882 114, 883 24, 891 138, 892 114, 833 134, 449 156, 66, 628 188, 990 192, 807 113, 185 38, 272 113, 185 38, 297 113, 185 38, 297 113, 185 38, 297 113, 185 38, 297 113, 185 38, 297 113, 185 38, 297 113, 185 38, 297 113, 185 38, 297 113, 185 38, 297 113, 185 38, 297 113, 185 38, 297 117, 640 117, 299 11, 005 30, 049 33, 34, 345 36, 079	411, 981, 06 45, 160, 51 97, 864, 45 515, 827, 11 399, 857, 25 115, 331, 00 48, 405, 30 14, 394, 00 41, 066, 40 75, 899, 70 117, 458, 15 52, 748, 05 665, 325, 60 113, 063, 70 37, 157, 65 69, 117, 42 118, 092, 60 59, 461, 30 53, 246, 95 38, 476, 00 56, 725, 41 86, 731, 20 64, 225, 50 18, 899, 46 22, 026, 90 6, 015, 90 245, 619, 50 245, 619, 50 245, 619, 50 31, 843, 85 177, 651, 07 10, 107, 40 16, 601, 55 9, 551, 30 15, 749, 30 16, 792, 70 11, 162, 55 18, 842, 35 39, 905, 60 72, 290, 90 47, 574, 20 20, 389, 80 63, 258, 35 1244, 377, 80 80, 085, 70 4, 189, 431, 74	23, 108, 258, 06 2, 196, 701, 51 2, 272, 533, 45 31, 618, 765, 11 61, 885, 417, 25 4, 883, 468, 00 2, 393, 978, 80 99, 769, 00 3, 195, 272, 92 1, 315, 480, 70 752, 758, 135, 480, 70 752, 758, 144, 598, 15 1, 124, 619, 10 414, 508, 15 1, 124, 619, 10 414, 508, 15 1, 124, 619, 10 1, 979, 443, 30 3, 222, 331, 95 2, 892, 800, 39, 70 3, 179, 917, 340, 91 4, 811, 434, 70 3, 179, 917, 12 554, 637, 46 653, 322, 40 228, 239, 70 6, 321, 900, 11 84, 134, 459, 12 554, 637, 46 653, 352, 40 1, 238, 878, 55 338, 944, 80 615, 022, 30 6, 396, 639, 70 998, 669, 539, 70 974, 154, 866, 60 3, 825, 382, 90 2, 618, 893, 70 974, 154, 806, 35 6, 602, 549, 35 6, 598, 400, 45 181, 806, 277, 91	8, 163, 000 1, 900, 000 1, 900, 000 16, 824, 000 8, 307, 000 16, 824, 000 8, 307, 000 5, 002, 700 650, 000 3, 360, 000 2, 171, 500 1, 432, 000 4, 480, 000 9, 383, 900 6, 075, 500 2, 850, 000 2, 850, 000 2, 850, 000 2, 850, 000 2, 850, 000 1, 333, 900 6, 075, 500 0, 3, 360, 000 1, 3	86, 690, 00 55, 600, 00 2, 930, 00 315, 360, 00 254, 917, 50 112, 452, 50 155, 302, 50 48, 602, 50 3, 050, 00 700, 00 45, 752, 50 8, 800, 00 229, 602, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 32, 502, 50 33, 200, 00 41, 000, 00 54, 502, 50 14, 700, 00 54, 502, 50 14, 700, 00 54, 502, 50 14, 700, 00 21, 700, 00 22, 700, 00 10, 500, 00 22, 400, 00 30, 450, 00 22, 950, 00 31, 900, 00 119, 587, 50 33, 400, 00 119, 587, 50 33, 400, 00 31, 256, 715, 00	8,076,310.00 1,844,400.00 18,984,070.00 16,983,640.00 16,569,982.50 8,194,547.50 4,847,397.50 650,000.00 3,311,397.50 2,171,500.00 1,428,950.00 2,284,300.00 2,284,300.00 4,471,200.00 4,471,200.00 4,471,200.00 4,471,200.00 3,334,802.50 1,331,800.00 3,34,802.50 1,331,800.00 3,034,802.50 1,331,800.00 5,845,977.50 1,331,800.00 5,847,900.00 5,877,900.00 5,977,900.00	11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 12 22 22 22 2
<del></del>							
24, 712 39, 997 38, 143 157, 964 5, 306 45, 325 311, 447	383, 651 349, 106 148, 309 1,784, 034 376, 708 848, 018 3,889, 826	5,729,988.65 88,043.79 105,692.05 60,365.90 594,666.16 102,429.16 274,920.40 1,226,117.46	500,990,779.27 2,224,423.40 1,181,456.67 803,519.82 6,236,828.06 1,177,874.28 3,649,717.08 15,273,819.31	241, 014, 430 5, 858, 100 5, 161, 500 4, 820, 500 21, 774, 500 4, 407, 500 13, 321, 700 55, 343, 800	99, 135, 00 63, 005, 00 94, 468, 50 281, 300, 00 45, 512, 50 222, 340, 00	5,758,965.00 5,758,965.00 5,098,495.00 4,726,031.50 21,493,200.00 4,361,987.50 13,099,360.00	5 5 5 5 5

# No. 51.—Specie and Circulation of National Banks at Date of SEPTEMBER 1, 1909—Continued.

				Spec	ie.	
	City, State, and Territory.	Num- ber of banks.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Gold Treasury certificates payable to order, act of Mar. 14, 1900.	Clearing- house certificates. (Sec. 5192.)
	STATES, ETC.—continued.					
56 57 58 59 60 61	New York New Jersey Pennsylvania. Delaware Maryland District of Columbia.	392 184 741 28 87	\$4,886,452.68 1,942,488.64 9,167,256.34 142,963.00 478,646.27 16,000.00	\$3, 721, 330 2, 331, 180 5, 430, 320 120, 540 394, 510 122, 150	\$855,000 10,000 210,000 30,000	\$480,000 15,000
	Total, Eastern States	1, 433	16, 633, 806. 93	12, 120, 030	1, 105, 000	495, 000
62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74	Virginia West Virginia North Carolina South Carolina Georgia Florida Alabama Mississippi Louisiana Texas Arkansas Kentucky Tennessee	118 96 72 33 100 39 76 31 30 489 44 139 89	1, 210, 069 95 1, 053, 082. 15 499, 338. 00 152, 375. 00 424, 318. 13 352, 099. 00 793, 912. 00 157, 202. 88 158, 797. 20 2, 451, 882. 55 254, 162. 50 853, 591. 50 1, 061, 200. 50	786, 980 626, 480 268, 640 137, 190 359, 970 186, 490 658, 260 162, 960 281, 930 1, 871, 500 276, 040 538, 750 1, 079, 480	70,000	15, 500
	Total, Southern States	1,356	9, 392, 031. 38	7, 234, 670	210,000	15, 500
75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82	Ohio Indiana Illinois Michigan Wisconsin Minnesota Iowa Missouri	349 249 406 95 124 257 310 106	4, 783, 609, 60 3, 074, 815, 70 4, 269, 388, 86 2, 279, 305, 95 2, 090, 852, 00 2, 630, 695, 18 2, 700, 517, 46 810, 883, 00	2, 464, 270 1, 908, 430 2, 678, 750 992, 450 955, 590 976, 180 1, 489, 820 305, 020	190, 000 20, 000 560, 000 30, 000 530, 000 250, 000 325, 000 5, 000	10,000
	Total, Middle States	1,896	22, 640, 067. 75	11,770,510	1,910,000	181,000
83 84 85 86 87 88 89 90 91	North Dakota South Dakota Nebraska Kansas Montana Wyoming Colorado New Mexico Oklahoma	140 95 205 200 47 29 106 42 217	563, 313, 90 758, 194, 50 1, 540, 680, 86 1, 593, 333, 35 1, 645, 222, 50 447, 530, 00 1, 676, 532, 00 393, 037, 44 645, 420, 00	467, 170 644, 100 741, 560 884, 880 508, 150 231, 530 648, 760 259, 580 654, 410	95,000 40,000	
	Total, Western States	1,081	9, 263, 264, 55	5,040,140	135,000	
92 93 94 95 96 97 98 99	Washington Oregon California Idaho Utah Nevada Arizona Alaska¢	64 68 140 45 16 12 13 2	1,355,110.80 1,928,068.75 4,941,039.25 757,290.00 485,128.00 349,935.00 317,561.50 95,815.00	207, 790 122, 550 408, 780 250, 150 13, 500 51, 550 142, 530 10, 280	10,000	
	Total, Pacific States	360	10, 229, 948. 30	1, 207, 130	10,000	
100 101	HawaiiPorto Rico	4	347, 645, 00 2, 922, 50	980 25,000		
	Total, island possessions	5	350, 567. 50	25, 980		
	Total, States, etc	6, 595	75, 249, 065. 26	40, 475, 510	3, 400, 000	691,500
	Total, United States	6, 977	147, 832, 908. 88	253, 908, 700	44, 335, 000	73, 363, 500

SEPTEMBER 1, 1909—Continued.

		Specie.		(	Circulating not	es.	
Silver dollars.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Fractional silver coin.	Total.	Issued.	On hand.	Outstanding.	,
\$312, 535 126, 106 693, 643 22, 822 25, 540 620	\$3, 417, 560 2, 745, 099 3, 909, 926 223, 383 397, 503 15, 650	\$852, 332. 15 509, 674. 99 1,072, 222. 90 53, 854. 17 113, 223. 18 2,095. 00	\$14, 525, 209. 83 7, 664, 548. 63 20, 498, 368. 24 563, 562. 17 1, 439, 422. 45 156, 515. 00	\$33,850,800 14,847,170 53,240,440 1,545,500 4,218,990 250,000	\$326, 517. 50 167, 495. 00 264, 538. 50 25, 520. 00 46, 485. 00 3, 200. 00	\$33, 524, 282, 50 14, 679, 675, 00 52, 975, 901, 50 1, 519, 980, 00 4, 172, 505, 00 246, 800, 00	56 57 58 59 60 61
1,181,266	10,709,121	2,603,402.39	44,847,626.32	107,952,900	833,756.00	107, 119, 144. 00	
168, 162 84, 364 138, 513 79, 686 259, 205 229, 662 375, 552 94, 676 95, 598 783, 460 98, 000 144, 406 204, 124	677, 152 429, 537 201, 013 122, 670 431, 610 260, 535 280, 553 87, 983 177, 523 731, 072 128, 87 244, 144 498, 297	231, 312, 21 104, 015, 28 76, 586, 47 114, 041, 36 191, 703, 50 226, 611, 87 101, 689, 10 124, 014, 70 757, 324, 08 113, 308, 90 135, 133, 35 162, 149, 55	3, 073, 676. 16 2, 297, 478. 43 1, 154, 090. 47 605, 962. 36 1, 682, 306. 55 2, 334, 888. 87 674, 510. 98 837, 862. 90 6, 595, 238. 63 870, 385. 40 2, 056, 025. 08 3, 005, 251. 05	11, 362, 750 7, 435, 450 6, 093, 250 3, 773, 250 8, 795, 250 4, 246, 240 7, 021, 750 3, 138, 750 2, 536, 250 19, 589, 450 2, 108, 760 10, 490, 600 8, 984, 750	118, 417. 50 34, 622. 50 5, 400. 00 26, 150. 00 41, 515. 00 58, 705. 00 4, 822. 50 10, 505. 00 111, 900. 00 1, 100. 00 76, 570. 00 10, 822. 50	11, 244, 332. 50 7, 400, 827. 50 6, 087, 850. 00 3, 747, 100. 00 8, 753, 735. 00 4, 241, 100. 00 6, 963, 045. 00 3, 133, 927. 50 2, 525, 745. 00 19, 477, 550. 00 2, 107, 660. 00 10, 414, 030. 00 8, 973, 927. 50	62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73
2,755,408	4, 270, 963	2, 536, 935. 15	26, 415, 507. 53	95, 576, 500	505, 670. 00	95, 070, 830. 00	
500,751 361,938 490,077 187,690 173,282 244,822 317,039 146,597	965, 226 1, 012, 616 1, 287, 427 555, 983 435, 109 374, 478 642, 499 198, 990	433, 133, 31 320, 478, 12 569, 946, 68 204, 283, 33 211, 516, 23 250, 519, 87 335, 370, 88 119, 101, 34	9,507,989,91 6,698,277,82 9,865,589,54 4,249,712,28 4,396,349,23 4,726,695,05 5,810,246,34 1,585,591,34	27,089,540 16,714,820 23,459,930 8,144,800 8,176,330 8,649,750 14,610,750 5,326,650	304, 742. 50 102, 880. 00 128, 415. 00 87, 474. 50 119, 897. 50 46, 905. 00 99, 815. 00 49, 405. 00	26, 784, 797, 50 16, 611, 940, 00 23, 331, 515, 00 8, 057, 325, 50 8, 056, 432, 50 8, 602, 845, 00 14, 510, 935, 00 5, 277, 245, 00	75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82
2,422,196	5, 472, 328	2, 444, 349. 76	46,840,451.51	112, 172, 570	939, 534. 50	111, 233, 035, 50	
106, 555 94, 728 149, 853 260, 864 83, 633 54, 118 132, 931 48, 802 224, 915	194, 415 168, 116 279, 597 467, 474 78, 657 36, 595 266, 583 93, 016 257, 997	150, 715. 79 97, 312. 26 159, 810. 43 252, 299. 32 99, 273. 80 48, 947. 53 120, 831. 39 35, 220. 80 232, 191. 80	1,482,169.69 1,762,450.76 2,966,501.29 3,498,850.67 2,414,936.30 818,720.53 2,845,637.39 829,656.24 2,014,933.80	2,974,510 2,578,060 6,886,110 8,318,840 2,660,450 1,342,050 4,384,760 1,575,250 5,758,470	10, 500, 00 26, 070, 00 16, 750, 00 71, 840, 00 120, 827, 50 10, 405, 00 27, 170, 00 11, 302, 50 35, 342, 50	2, 964, 010. 00 2, 551, 990. 00 6, 869, 360. 00 8, 247, 000. 00 2, 539, 622. 50 1, 331, 645. 00 4, 357, 590. 00 1, 563, 947. 50 5, 723, 127. 50	83 84 85 86 87 88 89 90
1,156,399	1,842,450	1,196,603.12	18, 633, 856. 67	36, 478, 500	330, 207. 50	36, 148, 292. 50	
72,840 51,921 217,038 44,097 21,922 11,207 37,843 8,076	44, 174 44, 286 98, 177 75, 618 10, 430 9, 502 25, 519 1, 562	111. 215. 60 95, 296. 49 405, 847. 87 65, 585. 11 23, 329. 05 16, 761. 05 33, 435. 05 4, 659. 35	1,791,130.40 2,242,122.24 6,080,882.12 1,192,740.11 554,309.05 438,955.05 556,888.55 120,392.35	2,171,850 2,040,620 10,382,950 1,523,750 823,250 1,570,250 701,210 62,500	22, 507, 50 56, 955, 00 143, 520, 00 12, 990, 00 6, 600, 00 31, 725, 00 13, 400, 00 9, 200, 00	2,149,342.50 1,983,665.00 10,239,430.00 1,510,760.00 816,650.00 1,538,525.00 687,810.00 53,300.00	92 93 94 95 96 97 98 99
464, 944	309, 268	756, 129. 57	12.977, 419.87	19, 276, 380	296, 897. 50	18, 979, 482. 50	
20,887 583	103 7,500	11, 932. 40 884. 00	381, 547. 40 36. 889. 50	294, 250 100, 000	42, 302. 50	251, 947. 50 100, 000. 00	100 101
21,470	7,603	12,816.40	418, 436, 90	394, 250	42,302.50	351, 947. 50	
8, 313, 130	26, 501, 559	10, 776, 353. 85	165, 407, 118. 11	427, 194, 900	3,754,129.00	423, 440, 771. 00	
12,753,590	117,697,856	16, 506, 342. 50	666, 397, 897. 38	668, 209, 330	10, 168, 974, 09	658,040,356.00	

No. 52.—Gold, Silver, Coin Certificates, Legal Tenders, and Currency January 20, 1877, to

No.	Date.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Clearing- house certificates. (Sec. 5192.)	United States cer- tificates for gold depos- ited.
1 2 3 4 5	1877.  January 20. April 14. June 22. October 1. December 28.	\$7,442,340 6,475,354 5,306,263 4,869,656 5,506,556	\$39,111,780 16,999,580 12,179,520 14,088,460 23,100,920		
6 7 8 9	1878.  May 1.  June 29.  October 1.  December 6.	9, 213, 351 8, 507, 059 8, 191, 952 9, 086, 518 12, 070, 092	40, 398, 170 32, 657, 480 16, 021, 460 16, 209, 460 16, 246, 360		
11 12 13 14 15	1879.  January 1.  April 4.  June 14.  October 2.  December 12.	18, 833, 580 20, 559, 395 21, 530, 846 23, 629, 718 60, 104, 792	16, 205, 620 14, 060, 240 13, 975, 600 13, 557, 520 13, 332, 860		
16 17 18 19 20	1880. February 21. April 23. June 11. October 1. December 31.	37,756,021 39,599,469 43,622,510 47,508,472 56,131,943	8,238,600 7,380,000 8,439,560 7,175,560 7,557,200	\$38,090,000 33,538,000 41,087,000 48,167,000 36,053,000	
21 22 23 24 25	1881.  March 11.  May 6.  June 30.  October 1.  December 31.	53, 916, 465 65, 002, 542 60, 043, 276 58, 910, 369 62, 783, 387	5,523,400 5,351,300 5,137,500 5,221,800 4,621,500	38, 461, 000 44, 194, 000 56, 030, 000 43, 090, 000 38, 332, 000	
26 27 28 29 30	1882.  March 11.  May 19.  July 1.  October 3.  December 30.	59, 485, 006 59, 885, 129 58, 371, 599 55, 003, 663 47, 091, 033	4,609,700 4,505,100 4,440,400 4,594,300 22,651,770	37, 987, 000 39, 581, 000 41, 132, 000 34, 986, 000 28, 235, 000	
31 32 33 34 35	1883.  March 13.  May 1.  June 22.  October 2.  December 31.	46,543,644 47,584,784 44,863,816 45,807,457 46,404,061	15,340,440 21,013,490 32,791,590 27,012,600 28,555,260	27, 239, 000 25, 487, 000 27, 369, 000 24, 750, 000 27, 043, 000	
36 37 38 39 40	1884. March 7. A pril 24. June 20. September 30. December 20.	51, 091, 689 51, 064, 871 50, 145, 738 50, 876, 067 53, 939, 911	27, 660, 450 26, 486, 120 26, 637, 110 47, 217, 340 50, 559, 910	30, 837, 000 25, 317, 000 20, 900, 000 19, 092, 000 22, 231, 000	
41 42 43 44 45	1885.  March 10.  May 6. July 1. October 1. December 24.	58, 796, 463 62, 392, 112 66, 559, 947 65, 196, 781 70, 107, 747	70, 250, 860 77, 412, 160 74, 816, 920 72, 986, 340 59, 611, 840	24, 364, 000 24, 149, 000 24, 199, 000 a 25, 294, 000 26, 634, 000	
46 47 48 49 50	1896.  March 1. June 3. August 27. October 7. December 28.	74, 262, 790 77, 663, 587 71, 249, 234 71, 682, 807 72, 855, 405	62,377,500 41,446,430 41,339,220 48,426,920 55,259,260	25, 115, 000 26, 867, 000 25, 706, 000 24, 520, 000 24, 926, 000	
51 52 53 54 55	1887. March 4. May 13. August 1. October 5. December 7	73, 503, 962 73, 864, 674 74, 093, 439 73, 782, 489 73, 677, 377	59, 245, 100 56, 387, 010 54, 274, 949 53, 961, 690 44, 341, 120	24, 590, 000 21, 489, 000 24, 044, 000 23, 981, 000 25, 485, 000	

a Includes \$1,820,000 clearing-house coin certificates.

Certificates held by National Banks at Date of each Report from September 1, 1909.

Silver dol- lars.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Fractional silver coin.	Total specie.	Legal-tender notes.	United States certificates of deposit for legal-tender notes.	Total lawful money.	No.
\$3, 155, 147 3, 597, 979 3, 850, 213 3, 700, 704 4, 300, 274			\$49,709,267 27,072,913 21,335,996 22,658,820 32,907,750	\$72,689,710 72,351,573 78,004,386 66,920,684 70,568,248	\$25, 470, 000 32, 000, 000 44, 410, 000 33, 410, 000 26, 515, 000	\$147,868,977 131,424,486 143,750,382 122,989,504 129,990,998	1 2 3 4 5
5, 118, 037 4, 859, 217 5, 038, 057 5, 387, 728 5, 889, 228	\$4,900 149,570		54, 729, 558 46, 023, 756 29, 251, 469 30, 688, 606 34, 355, 250	64, 034, 972 67, 245, 975 71, 643, 402 64, 428, 600 64, 672, 762	20, 605, 000 20, 995, 000 36, 905, 000 32, 690, 000 32, 520, 000	139, 369, 530 134, 264, 731 137, 799, 871 127, 807, 206 131, 548, 012	6 7 8 9 10
6, 428, 917	31,640		41, 499, 757	70, 561, 233	28, 915, 000	140, 975, 990	11
6, 484, 538	44,390		41, 148, 563	64, 461, 231	21, 885, 000	127, 494, 794	12
6, 770, 171	56,670		42, 333, 287	67, 059, 152	25, 160, 000	134, 552, 439	13
4, 919, 343	67,150		42, 173, 731	69, 196, 696	26, 770, 000	138, 140, 427	14
4, 902, 309	228,080		78, 568, 041	54, 725, 096	11, 295, 000	144, 588, 137	15
5, 062, 090	295, 340		89, 442, 051	55, 229, 408	10,760,000	155, 431, 459	16
5, 416, 403	495, 860		86, 429, 732	61, 059, 175	7,870,000	155, 358, 907	17
5, 862, 035	495, 400		99, 506, 505	64, 480, 717	12,500,000	176, 487, 222	18
5, 330, 357	1, 165, 120		109, 346, 509	56, 640, 458	7,655,000	173, 641, 967	19
5, 976, 558	1, 454, 200		107, 172, 901	59, 216, 934	6,150,000	172, 539, 835	20
6, 250, 370	1,004,960		105, 156, 439	52, 156, 439	6,110,000	163, 422, 878	21
6, 820, 380	1,260,340		122, 628, 562	62, 516, 296	8,045,000	193, 189, 858	22
6, 482, 561	945,590		128, 638, 927	58, 728, 713	9,540,000	196, 907, 640	23
5, 450, 387	1,662,180		114, 334, 736	53, 158, 441	6,740,000	174, 233, 177	24
6, 800, 512	1,143,240		113, 680, 639	60, 114, 387	7,920,000	181, 715, 026	25
6,700,325	1,202,080		109, 984, 111	56, 633, 572	9, 445, 000	176,062,683	26
7,233,758	1,202,020		112, 407, 007	65, 979, 013	10, 385, 000	188,771,020	27
6,896,223	854,040		111, 694, 262	64, 019, 518	11, 045, 000	186,758,780	28
6,466,215	1,807,600		102, 857, 778	63, 313, 517	8, 645, 000	174,816,295	29
6,984,896	1,464,460		106, 427, 159	68, 478, 421	8, 475, 000	183,380,580	30
6, 910, 472	1,928,810		97,962,366	60,848,068	8, 405, 000	167, 215, 434	31
6, 963, 732	2,558,260		103,607,266	68,256,468	8, 420, 000	180, 283, 734	32
7, 208, 858	3,121,130		115,354,394	73,832,458	10, 645, 000	199, 831, 852	33
7, 594, 896	2,653,030		107,817,983	70,682,997	9, 960, 000	188, 460, 980	34
8, 470, 647	3,803,190		114,276,158	80,559,796	10, 840, 000	205, 675, 954	35
8,961,408	3,529,580		122,080,127	75,847,095	14, 045, 000	211, 972, 222	36
9,141,466	2,735,250		114,744,707	77,712,628	11, 975, 000	204, 432, 335	37
9,117,834	2,861,000		109,661,682	76,917,212	9, 870, 000	196, 448, 894	38
8,092,557	3,331,510		128,609,474	77,044,659	14, 200, 000	219, 854, 133	39
7,985,488	5,030,770		139,747,079	76,369,555	19, 040, 000	235, 156, 634	40
9, 188, 060 9, 327, 047 8, 897, 555 6, 322, 832 5, 303, 288	4,516,490 4,135,100 3,139,070 2,274,650 1,637,340	\$2,797,969 2,060,137	167, 115, 873 177, 415, 419 177, 612, 492 174, 872, 572 165, 354, 352	71, 017, 322 77, 336, 999 79, 701, 352 69, 738, 119 67, 585, 466	22,760,000 19,135,000 22,920,000 18,800,000 11,765,000	260, 893, 195 273, 887, 418 280, 233, 844 263, 410, 691 244, 704, 818	41 42 43 44 45
6,029,733	1,502,960	2,327,936	171, 615, 919	67,014,886	12, 430, 000	251, 060, 805	46
6,757,263	1,812,290	2,913,305	157, 459, 875	79,656,783	11, 850, 000	248, 966, 658	47
6,209,600	1,820,770	2,675,668	149, 000, 492	64,039,751	8, 115, 000	221, 155, 243	48
6,465,792	2,610,652	2,681,525	156, 387, 696	62,812,322	5, 855, 000	225, 055, 018	49
7,463,152	3,690,225	2,789,514	166, 983, 556	67,739,828	6, 195, 000	240, 918, 384	50
7,517,343	3,667,608	3,154,893	171, 678, 906	66, 228, 158	7,645,000	245, 552, 064	51
7,139,180	5,121,188	3,314,613	167, 315, 665	79, 595, 088	8,025,000	254, 935, 753	52
6,343,213	3,535,479	2,813,139	165, 104, 210	74, 477, 342	7,810,000	247, 391, 552	53
6,683,368	3,961,380	2,715,527	165, 085, 454	73, 751, 255	6,190,000	245, 026, 709	54
7,724,334	5,029,545	2,983,267	159, 240, 643	75, 361, 975	6,165,000	240, 767, 618	55

No. 52.—Gold, Silver, Coin Certificates, Legal Tenders, and Currency January 20, 1877, to

No.	Date.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Clearing- house certificates. (Sec. 5192.)	United States cer- tificates for gold depos- ited.
56 57 58 59 60	1888. February 14. April 30. June 30. October 4. December 12.	\$74, 317, 628 74, 921, 740 74, 825, 782 70, 222, 886 70, 825, 188	\$55, 230, 020 54, 604, 280 68, 761, 930 79, 883, 810 75, 334, 420	\$26, 246, 000 24, 050, 000 20, 884, 000 10, 385, 000 7, 399, 000	
61 62 63 64 65	1889. February 26. May 13. July 12. September 30. December 11.	73, 751, 134 74, 597, 566 73, 907, 610 71, 601, 530 71, 910, 468	78, 861, 210 78, 256, 120 69, 517, 790 66, 010, 950 64, 902, 260	7,619,000 9,614,000 8,744,000 7,375,000 12,506,000	
66 67 68 69 70	1890.  February 28.  May 17.  July 18.  October 2.  December 19.	72, 286, 957 72, 601, 180 73, 989, 093 74, 664, 828 77, 325, 784	77, 467, 560 74, 776, 720 72, 968, 100 93, 335, 600 82, 569, 980	4,958,000 5,708,000 4,463,000 3,469,000 3,036,000	
71 72 73 74 75	1891. February 26. May 4. July 9. September 25. December 2	82,050,500 82,891,099 87,695,142 84,464,347 84,200,590	83, 697, 900 75, 314, 460 63, 910, 310 60, 173, 670 85, 091, 060	4,913,000 6,424,000 6,706,000 7,300,000 7,689,000	
76 77 78 79 80	1892.  March 1.  May 17.  July 12.  September 30.  December 9.	88, 426, 189 95, 104, 914 96, 723, 083 95, 021, 253 94, 754, 328	97,841,160 96,656,060 85,530,100 71,050,180 73,118,480	8,066,000 8,530,000 8,498,000 7,860,000 6,237,000	
81 82 83 84 85	1893.  March 6.  May 4. July 12 October 3. December 19.	99, 857, 235 101, 006, 532 95, 799, 862 129, 740, 438 143, 928, 989	69, 198, 790 62, 783, 410 50, 550, 100 47, 522, 510 52, 274, 100	4,939,000 5,073,000 4,285,000 5,080,000 7,305,000	
86 87 88 89 90	1894. February 28. May 4. July 18. October 2. December 19.	124, 904, 826 128, 180, 159 125, 051, 677 125, 020, 291 119, 898, 047	66, 456, 110 41, 928, 330 40, 560, 490 37, 810, 940 29, 677, 720	7,825,000 34,721,000 34,023,000 34,096,000 31,219,000	
91 92 93 94 95	1895.  March 5	120, 855, 576 123, 258, 437 117, 476, 837 110, 378, 360 113, 843, 401	25, 400, 860 23, 182, 950 22, 425, 600 21, 525, 930 20, 936, 030	31, 904, 000 30, 823, 000 31, 315, 000 31, 021, 000 33, 465, 000	
96 97 98 99 100	1896. February 28	108, 165, 901 105, 938, 780 110, 133, 160 114, 921, 270 118, 631, 050	20, 935, 130 21, 383, 020 20, 336, 400 19, 706, 620 19, 192, 210	27, 793, 000 30, 440, 000 31, 384, 000 26, 096, 000 43, 197, 000	
101 102 103 104 105	1897.  March 9	118, 809, 396 119, 609, 201 119, 467, 606 118, 856, 207 119, 747, 644	19, 725, 360 19, 426, 050 16, 792, 990 17, 513, 900 19, 484, 500	49, 770, 000 51, 361, 000 57, 426, 000 59, 525, 000 67, 861, 000	
106 107 108 109 110	1898. February 18	125, 710, 167 131, 081, 263 132, 888, 037 127, 990, 556 129, 009, 745	18, 062, 350 18, 230, 690 18, 457, 340 18, 323, 870 17, 586, 450	133 576 000	

CERTIFICATES HELD BY NATIONAL BANKS AT DATE OF EACH REPORT FROM SEPTEMBER 1, 1909—Continued.

Silver dol- lars.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Fractional silver coin.	Total specie.	Legal-tender notes.	United States certificates of deposit for legal-tender notes.	Total lawful money.	No.
\$7,835,028	\$6,945,275	\$3, 256, 663	\$173,830,614	\$82, 317, 670	\$10, 120, 000	\$266, 268, 284	56
7,569,827	7,813,657	3, 114, 507	172,074,011	83, 574, 210	9, 330, 000	264, 978, 221	57
6,906,432	7,094,854	2, 819, 278	181,292,276	81, 995, 643	12, 315, 000	275, 602, 919	58
7,051,031	7,298,298	3, 255, 891	178,097,816	81, 099, 461	8, 955, 000	268, 152, 277	59
7,086,626	8,812,844	3, 276, 200	172,734,278	82, 555, 060	9, 220, 000	264, 509, 338	60
6,990,879	10, 863, 380	4, 199, 200	182, 284, 803	88, 624, 860	13,785,000	284, 694, 663	61
6,700,739	11, 955, 291	4, 052, 735	185, 176, 451	97, 838, 385	13,355,000	296, 369, 836	62
6,786,730	12, 452, 057	4, 495, 682	175, 903, 869	97, 456, 832	14,890,000	288, 250, 701	63
5,543,006	10, 067, 062	3, 728, 901	164, 326, 449	86, 752, 093	12,945,000	264, 023, 542	64
6,459,483	11, 222, 004	4, 089, 243	171, 089, 458	84, 490, 894	9,045,000	264, 625, 352	65
7, 294, 424	14, 761, 061	4,778,136	181, 546, 138	86,551,602	8,830,000	276, 927, 740	66
6, 098, 007	15, 002, 127	3,979,460	178, 165, 494	88,088,992	8,135,000	274, 389, 486	67
6, 793, 752	15, 865, 318	4,524,801	178, 604, 064	92,480,469	9,825,000	280, 909, 533	68
6, 489, 534	13, 629, 284	4,320,613	195, 908, 859	80,604,731	6,155,000	282, 668, 590	69
7, 229, 637	15, 484, 038	4,417,567	190, 063, 006	82,177,126	5,760,000	278, 000, 132	70
8, 231, 195	17, 397, 259	4,950,509	201, 240, 363	89, 400, 399	11, 655, 000	302, 295, 762	71
7, 448, 417	18, 272, 781	4,588,654	194, 939, 411	96, 375, 249	11, 515, 000	302, 829, 660	72
7, 631, 470	19, 802, 695	5,023,920	190, 769, 537	100, 399, 811	18, 845, 000	310, 014, 348	73
6, 348, 573	20, 409, 735	4,818,751	183, 515, 076	97, 615, 608	15, 720, 000	296, 850, 684	74
7, 152, 798	18, 816, 462	4,948,125	207, 898, 035	93, 854, 354	8, 765, 000	310, 517, 389	75
7, 304, 242	22, 954, 656	5, 555, 721	230, 147, 968	99, 445, 735	24, 080, 000	353, 673, 703	76
7, 259, 640	26, 040, 211	5, 453, 283	239, 044, 108	107, 981, 402	26, 405, 000	373, 430, 510	77
7, 466, 596	25, 523, 399	5, 579, 302	229, 320, 480	113, 915, 016	23, 115, 000	366, 350, 496	78
6, 785, 084	22, 993, 451	5, 405, 711	209, 116, 379	104, 267, 945	13, 995, 000	327, 379, 324	79
7, 593, 084	22, 556, 689	5, 635, 680	209, 895, 261	102, 276, 335	6, 470, 000	318, 641, 596	80
7, 212, 800	21, 695, 114	5, 438, 877	208, 341, 816	90, 935, 774	14, 675, 000	313, 952, 590	81
7, 615, 574	24, 603, 511	6, 140, 115	207, 222, 142	103, 511, 163	12, 130, 000	322, 863, 305	82
7, 380, 457	22, 626, 180	6, 119, 574	186, 761, 173	95, 833, 677	6, 660, 000	289, 254, 850	83
7, 965, 844	28, 385, 889	6, 009, 179	224, 703, 860	114, 709, 352	7, 020, 000	346, 433, 212	84
7, 530, 135	34, 776, 253	5, 439, 171	251, 253, 648	131, 626, 759	31, 255, 000	414, 135, 407	85
7,741,205	43, 181, 166	6, 058, 278	256, 166, 585	142, 768, 676	35, 045, 000	433, 980, 261	· 86
7,489,931	41, 580, 654	6, 041, 850	259, 941, 924	146, 131, 292	46, 030, 000	452, 103, 216	87
7,016,489	38, 075, 412	5, 943, 584	250, 670, 652	138, 216, 318	50, 045, 000	438, 931, 970	88
6,116,354	28, 784, 897	5, 422, 172	237, 250, 654	120, 544, 028	45, 100, 000	402, 894, 682	89
6,954,778	29, 743, 446	5, 548, 232	218, 041, 223	119, 513, 472	37, 090, 000	374, 644, 695	90
7, 263, 610	29, 550, 637	5, 956, 959	220, 931, 642	113, 281, 622	31,655,000	365, 868, 264	91
7, 245, 537	28, 519, 277	5, 617, 399	218, 646, 600	118, 529, 158	26,930,000	364, 105, 758	92
7, 248, 059	30, 127, 457	5, 834, 241	214, 427, 194	123, 185, 172	45,330,000	382, 942, 366	93
5, 505, 459	22, 914, 180	4, 892, 382	196, 237, 311	93, 946, 685	49,920,000	340, 103, 996	94
6, 984, 382	25, 878, 323	5, 605, 274	206, 712, 410	99, 209, 423	31,440,000	337, 361, 833	95
7, 406, 130	25, 869, 370	5,847,928	196, 017, 459	112, 507, 513	28, 735, 000	337, 259, 972	96
7, 285, 043	31, 512, 287	5,814,316	202, 373, 446	118, 971, 652	28, 035, 000	349, 380, 098	97
6, 867, 060	29, 495, 375	5,619,454	203, 835, 449	113, 213, 290	27, 165, 000	344, 213, 739	98
6, 721, 871	28, 057, 695	5,305,176	200, 808, 632	110, 494, 730	31, 840, 000	343, 143, 362	99
6, 975, 625	32, 144, 649	5,400,174	225, 540, 709	118, 893, 612	37, 080, 000	381, 514, 321	100
7, 198, 522	32, 864, 502	5, 581, 082	233, 948, 862	118, 637, 852	67, 695, 000	420, 281, 714	101
6, 948, 233	33, 175, 176	5, 556, 723	236, 076, 383	120, 554, 992	53, 590, 000	410, 221, 375	102
6, 853, 275	34, 626, 625	5, 756, 105	240, 922, 601	126, 511, 020	46, 085, 000	413, 518, 621	103
6, 476, 504	31, 593, 302	5, 422, 788	239, 387, 702	107, 219, 929	42, 275, 000	388, 882, 631	104
7, 509, 247	31, 752, 596	5, 808, 565	252, 163, 552	112, 564, 875	45, 840, 000	410, 568 427	105
7, 459, 428	34,964,239	6,098,741	271, 377, 925	120, 265, 185	49,250,000	440,893,110	106
8, 100, 544	35,316,796	6,120,479	317, 182, 772	119, 058, 681	23,975,000	460,216,453	107
7, 963, 587	36,458,014	6,334,152	335, 677, 130	114, 914, 997	20,385,000	470,977,127	108
6, 861, 433	30,679,950	5,662,349	293, 874, 158	110, 038, 300	16,810,000	420,722,458	109
8, 012, 695	32,700,654	6,412,167	328, 600, 711	117, 845, 702	17,905,000	464,351,413	110

No. 52.—Gold, Silver, Coin Certificates, Legal Tenders, and Currency January 20, 1877, to

No.	Date.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Clearing- house certificates. (Sec. 5192.)	United States cer- tificates for gold depos- ited.
111 112 113 114 115	1899. February 4	\$134, 336, 296 133, 190, 652 137, 690, 618 117, 082, 951 103, 052, 570	\$17, 669, 500 17, 708, 880 23, 152, 390 41, 389, 130 70, 986, 670	\$169,910,000 166,311,000 148,495,000 133,140,500 100,648,000	
116 117 118 119 120	February 13 April 26. June 29 September 5. December 13.	104, 882, 872 104, 624, 499 102, 834, 447 103, 750, 172 107, 561, 080	93,611,360 100,989,330 101,263,430 115,018,140 102,269,910	90,887,000 92,070,000 91,023,500 93,390,000 91,789,000	
121 122 123 124 125	1901. February 5. April 24. July 15. September 30. December 10.	110, 369, 107 110, 280, 301 108, 871, 024 106, 736, 761 105, 425, 840	133, 447, 930 122, 950, 940 108, 490, 040 117, 806, 580 100, 266, 100	89, 154, 000 82, 315, 000 85, 465, 000 89, 854, 000 84, 746, 500	<b>\$13,315,000</b>
126	1902. February 25	105,572,077	126,900,190	88,409,000	16,970,000
127		110,687,138	105,709,930	83,749,000	21,720,000
128		108,202,383	106,867,430	82,099,000	25,950,000
129		104,051,296	84,248,770	82,137,000	28,425,000
130		101,333,097	115,484,070	76,814,000	28,015,000
131	1903. February 6. April 9. June 9. September 9. November 17.	105, 288, 729	118,765,050	72, 435, 000	42, 215, 000
132		105, 337, 464	108,460,880	68, 693, 000	32, 385, 000
133		107, 539, 938	104,561,520	64, 984, 000	28, 505, 000
134		105, 569, 894	119,367,220	63, 307, 000	27, 180, 000
135		102, 963, 258	110,020,660	67, 584, 000	25, 730, 000
136	1904.  March 28. June 9. September 6. November 10.	107, 699, 553	146, 028, 950	62,661,000	45,765,000
137		109, 154, 988	148, 464, 700	85,689,500	38,360,000
138		111, 296, 409	161, 155, 120	82,278,000	36,880,000
139		108, 439, 861	175, 077, 020	80,969,000	53,655,000
140		108, 575, 819	153, 101, 640	86,535,400	46,899,000
141	January 11	112, 221, 348	160, 675, 460	79, 120, 000	34,350,000
142		107, 061, 094	169, 374, 460	77, 593, 000	33,675,000
143		111, 221, 153	158, 238, 690	75, 974, 500	34,765,000
144		114, 105, 132	170, 707, 820	79, 905, 000	32,615,000
145		117, 022, 998	146, 375, 090	79, 678, 000	24,520,000
146	1906.  April 6. June 18. September 4. November 12.	116, 305, 486	176, 977, 160	76, 203, 000	24,550,000
147		112, 326, 222	146, 016, 280	70, 503, 500	29,565,000
148		118, 513, 281	163, 439, 710	69, 197, 000	30,040,000
149		120, 765, 996	147, 408, 760	66, 515, 500	29,150,000
150		117, 124, 753	173, 262, 050	68, 248, 500	32,230,000
151	1907.  January 26	119, 848, 124	198, 518, 340	67, 402, 000	31,005,000
152		121, 972, 200	182, 658, 800	66, 701, 000	28,450,000
153		123, 013, 697	189, 009, 420	62, 988, 000	48,225,000
154		125, 114, 859	169, 034, 270	69, 605, 500	41,045,000
155		160, 420, 045	171, 217, 160	42, 869, 000	23,540,000
156	1908. February 14. May 14. July 15. September 23. November 27.	148, 670, 869	240, 978, 140	47,810,000	40,810,000
157		154, 463, 358	252, 662, 620	54,551,000	63,685,000
158		153, 582, 996	241, 445, 400	57,324,000	51,590,000
159		150, 303, 527	267, 468, 060	65,599,500	53,130,000
160		144, 890, 261	253, 801, 610	64,295,500	49,220,000
161	1909. February 5. April 28. June 23. September 1.	150, 563, 069	242, 931, 430	74,280,000	45,280,500
162		151, 366, 529	255, 486, 980	76,971,500	43,210,000
163		150, 504, 310	268, 206, 280	73,577,500	43,640,000
164		147, 832, 909	253, 908, 700	73,363,500	44,335,000

CERTIFICATES HELD BY NATIONAL BANKS AT DATE OF EACH REPORT FROM SEPTEMBER 1, 1909—Continued.

Silver dol- lars.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Fractional silver coin.	Total specie.	Legal-tender notes.	United States certificates of deposit for legal-tender notes.	Total lawful money.	No.
\$8, 151, 429	\$35, 359, 818	\$6,416,452	\$371, 843, 494	\$116,003,066	\$21, 140, 000	\$508, 986, 560	111
8, 246, 829	32, 193, 899	6,511,293	364, 162, 553	110,235,423	19, 820, 000	493, 417, 975	112
8, 361, 974	32, 578, 638	6,543,426	356, 822, 046	116,337,935	18, 590, 000	491, 749, 981	113
7, 998, 538	32, 458, 505	6,501,758	338, 571, 383	111,214,651	16, 540, 000	466, 326, 034	114
7, 569, 649	26, 356, 766	6,211,721	314, 825, 376	101,675,795	13, 055, 000	429, 556, 171	115
8, 798, 952	34, 132, 389	7, 265, 251	339, 587, 824	122, 466, 493	a 14,500,000	476, 554, 317	116
9, 053, 551	44, 049, 035	7, 264, 654	358, 051, 069	139, 838, 063	6,360,000	504, 249, 132	117
9, 236, 232	44, 437, 981	7, 218, 119	356, 013, 709	143, 755, 522	3,195,000	502, 964, 231	118
8, 782, 306	45, 243, 559	7, 144, 233	373, 328, 410	145, 046, 493	2,085,000	520, 459, 903	119
9, 748, 534	40, 763, 675	7, 540, 024	359, 672, 224	141, 284, 945	850,000	501, 807, 168	120
10, 436, 238	48,533,778	8,015,090	399, 956, 143	152, 386, 332		552, 342, 475	121
9, 593, 379	53,893,133	7,740,938	386, 773, 692	159, 324, 246		549, 857, 938	122
9, 399, 355	51,259,021	7,601,102	371, 085, 543	164, 929, 624		540, 800, 167	123
8, 649, 959	46,467,349	7,167,222	376, 681, 871	151, 018, 751		539, 555, 622	124
9, 600, 000	48,452,821	7,846,237	369, 652, 498	151, 118, 358		520, 770, 856	125
9,594,579	51, 277, 355	8, 358, 962	407, 082, 162	154, 682, 692		561,764,854	126
9,999,626	58, 590, 893	8, 303, 974	398, 760, 561	159, 484, 226		558,244,787	127
10,379,556	62, 466, 880	8, 798, 719	404, 763, 968	164, 854, 292		569,618,260	128
8,868,571	50, 747, 624	7, 757, 859	366, 236, 120	141, 757, 618		507,993,738	129
9,389,713	51, 950, 374	8, 295, 407	391, 281, 661	141, 310, 109		532,591,770	130
11, 160, 021	58, 161, 298	9,547,048	417, 572, 146	153, 025, 573		570,597,719	131
10, 481, 056	54, 637, 578	9,086,543	389, 081, 521	147, 133, 313		536,214,834	132
10, 560, 422	63, 350, 733	9,114,765	388, 616, 378	163, 592, 829		552,209,207	133
10, 336, 143	62, 791, 768	9,004,143	397, 556, 168	156, 749, 859		554,306,027	134
10, 044, 184	53, 084, 545	8,863,779	378, 290, 426	142, 325, 352		520,615,778	135
11, 676, 304	69, 105, 776	10, 254, 970	453, 191, 553	161, 434, 599		614, 626, 152	136
10, 090, 134	63, 472, 250	9, 185, 698	464, 417, 270	153, 098, 314		617, 515, 584	137
11, 209, 634	76, 251, 788	9, 593, 194	488, 664, 145	169, 729, 173		658, 393, 318	138
9, 880, 982	67, 532, 494	9, 194, 578	504, 748, 935	156, 707, 594		661, 456, 529	139
11, 134, 774	68, 381, 697	9, 559, 492	484, 187, 822	157, 942, 968		642, 130, 790	140
13, 173, 946	80, 948, 964	11, 359, 312	491, 849, 030	178, 122, 523		669,971,553	141
10, 716, 821	74, 754, 758	10, 073, 927	483, 249, 060	157, 904, 573		641,153,633	142
10, 244, 630	79, 574, 711	9, 616, 387	479, 635, 071	169, 629, 979		649,265,050	143
10, 696, 469	77, 454, 951	9, 995, 081	495, 479, 453	170, 073, 847		665,553,300	144
12, 023, 556	70, 549, 585	10, 755, 238	460, 934, 467	161, 157, 612		622,092,079	145
12, 166, 780	75,211,364	11, 154, 585	492, 568, 375	175, 734, 915		668, 303, 290	146
13, 913, 893	74,596,749	12, 257, 757	459, 179, 401	161, 315, 467		620, 494, 868	147
11, 585, 583	81,841,914	11, 369, 769	485, 987, 257	165, 246, 347		651, 233, 604	148
11, 693, 445	77,142,042	11, 761, 548	464, 437, 291	161, 575, 120		626, 012, 411	149
11, 676, 649	67,779,733	11, 954, 586	482, 276, 271	152, 273, 887		634, 550, 158	150
12, 404, 499	79, 262, 608	13, 281, 982	521,722,553	173,780,969		695, 503, 522	151
12, 434, 941	74, 665, 847	13, 203, 126	500,085,914	156,134,637		656, 220, 551	152
12, 298, 117	82, 382, 636	12, 797, 039	530,713,909	160,877,239		691, 591, 148	153
12, 797, 869	99, 668, 414	13, 841, 839	531,107,751	170,515,782		701, 623, 533	154
14, 743, 594	81, 722, 820	15, 172, 659	509,685,278	151,099,458		660, 784, 736	155
17,535,178	101, 286, 902	17, 293, 780	614, 384, 869	174,010,707		788, 395, 576	156
15,137,398	120, 804, 039	15, 838, 880	677, 142, 295	184,184,155		861, 326, 450	157
13,521,001	123, 478, 641	15, 515, 834	656, 457, 872	192,560,877		849, 018, 749	158
11,670,786	116, 882, 254	15, 131, 428	680, 185, 555	188,238,515		868, 424, 070	159
4,397,676	117, 192, 329	15, 731, 399	656, 528, 775	188,230,744		844, 759, 519	160
12,802,178	121, 687, 086	17,038,963	664, 583, 226	195, 533, 656		860, 116, 882	161
11,869,927	124, 348, 526	16,405,336	679, 658, 798	198, 898, 210		878, 557, 008	162
12,822,408	129, 205, 129	16,185,383	694, 141, 010	191, 774, 761		885, 915, 771	163
12,753,590	117, 697, 856	16,506,342	666, 397, 897	187, 693, 960		854, 091, 857	164

a The act authorizing the issue of these certificates was repealed March 14, 1900.

No. 53.—Specie held by the National Banks in New York City on dates indicated and Averages in 1899 to 1909, inclusive.

Date.	Gold coin.	Gold Treasury certificates.	Gold Treas- ury certifi- cates paya- ble to order.	Clearing- house certificates. (Sec. 5192.)	Silver dollars.	Silver Treasury certificates.	Fractional silver coin.	Total.
1899.  April 5 June 30. September 7. December 2.  Average.	\$19, 421, 651, 00 13, 782, 772, 50 15, 357, 993, 00 11, 504, 096, 00 8, 277, 273, 00 13, 668, 757, 10	6,370,250 12,203,030 12,295,380 29,874,630		\$143,324,000 140,770,000 124,017,000 111,034,500 85,290,000	\$102,086 118,977 80,578 156,023 88,719	\$7,073,153 5,630,498 6,119,896 5,140,466 4,280,654 5,648,933	\$486,888.76 529,924.11 583,855.47 551,544.68 588,172.56	\$176, 979, 288. 76 167, 202, 421. 61 158, 362, 352. 47 140, 682, 009. 68 128, 399, 448. 56
1900.  February 13	8,708,847.50 9,028,697.14 6,669,399.61 6,322,193.94 8,991,881.87	54, 161, 920 56, 663, 100 56, 909, 530 71, 619, 270 49, 535, 450		76,675,000 74,980,000 71,450,000 74,390,000 75,895,000	83,549 70,065 71,725 99,523 87,693	8,246,199 9,742,699 11,621,132 11,167,153 7,913,542	627,448.78 645,770.80 692,172.49 638,929.52 699,016.75	148, 502, 964, 28 151, 130, 331, 94 147, 413, 959, 10 164, 237, 069, 46 143, 122, 583, 62
1901. February 5. April 24 July 15. September 30. December 10.	7,944,204.01 9,189,412.20 9,271,650.89 7,118,483.00 6,047,341.50 7,382,455.00	79,849,330 70,920,180	\$4,255,000	74,678,000 73,120,000 68,395,000 71,980,000 76,305,000 71,370,000	87,106 89,402 96,642 81,439 65,978	9,738,145 14,096,589 15,104,403 15,700,665 13,206,807 12,545,023	600,667.67 606,129.58 715,429.68 651,421.13 621,110.07 728,373.07	150,881,381.68 176,948,566.78 164,496,065.57 152,208,081.13 162,354,377.57 144,598,899.07
Average. 1902. February 25. April 30. July 16. September 15. November 25.	7,801,868.51 4,812,460.55 5,552,732.00 4,474,720.00 4,765,847.50 3,876,574.00	64,355,026 76,707,140 57,660,010 51,635,590 36,508,910 59,418,780	4,255,000 4,960,000 9,655,000 9,655,000 9,610,000	72,234,000 75,588,000 71,925,000 69,160,000 69,170,000 65,245,000	81,204 80,015 81,863 85,988 91,787	14,130,697 15,573,001 18,953,818 20,993,004 16,076,494 15,636,531	664, 492. 70 657, 885. 60 707, 124. 35 807, 369. 93 668, 111. 07 732, 275. 57	160, 121, 198. 02 177, 674, 691. 15 159, 838, 699. 35 156, 807, 546. 93 136, 930, 350. 57 154, 610, 947. 57
Average 1903.  February 6. April 9. June 9. September 9. November 17.	4,696,466.81 4,674,013.45 5,000,261.50 5,342,364.00 4,792,139.50 4,697,172.40	56, 386, 086 63, 837, 220 55, 993, 820 51, 365, 700 69, 531, 380 55, 359, 930	7,627,000 18,585,000 11,865,000 10,275,000 10,265,000 9,915,000	70,217,600 61,515,000 58,145,000 53,514,000 51,925,000 56,745,000	84,171 83,069 79,281 52,857 68,883 67,131	17,446,569 19,133,576 14,009,121 17,709,610 18,180,698 11,282,351	714,553.30 726,138.58 731,078.53 732,232,59 713,634.83 712,193.81	157,172,447.11 168,554,017.03 145,823,562.03 138,991,763.59 155,476,735.33 138,778,778.21
Average	4,901,190.17	59, 217. 610	12, 181, 000	56, 368, 800	70, 244	16,063,071	723, 055. 67	149, 524, 971. 23

1904.  January 22.  March 28.  June 9.  September 6.  November 10.  Average	5, 478, 087. 80 5, 920, 547. 40 5, 356, 457. 30 4, 941, 183. 00 4, 617, 609. 00	80, 222, 020 87, 368, 800 98, 996, 070 113, 320, 930 82, 162, 800 92, 414, 124	25, 325, 000 21, 100, 000 18, 195, 000 33, 495, 000 29, 655, 000 25, 554, 000	52, 475, 000 71, 045, 000 69, 325, 000 68, 290, 000 74, 930, 000 67, 213, 000	61, 221 72, 109 62, 539 69, 260 63, 735	17, 158, 484 16, 939, 075 21, 062, 056 20, 420, 399 18, 487, 105	734, 837, 46 616, 769, 87 644, 520, 02 701, 344, 99 714, 303, 27 682, 355, 12	181, 454, 650. 26 203, 062, 301. 27 213, 641, 642. 32 241, 238, 116. 99 210, 630, 552. 27
January 11 1905.  March 14 May 29 August 25 November 9.	6,043,193.50 4,068,272.50 4,557,380.50 4,896,261.10 4,799,305.00	83, 728, 290 93, 228, 170 82, 820, 400 91, 082, 890 64, 194, 290 83, 010, 808	17, 205, 000 16, 965, 000 16, 965, 000 15, 885, 000 12, 665, 000	67, 020, 000 65, 320, 000 63, 400, 500 66, 815, 000 68, 205, 000	58, 691 56, 237 67, 477 58, 974 61, 512	23, 096, 930 23, 946, 136 22, 928, 988 20, 415, 291 15, 612, 538	888, 806. 46 807, 878. 91 820, 562. 17 824, 980. 22 938, 798. 98	198, 040, 910, 96 204, 391, 694, 41 191, 560, 307, 67 199, 978, 396, 32 166, 476, 443, 98
Average	3, 657, 191, 72 4, 822, 363, 10 3, 755, 967, 00 4, 213, 849, 00 4, 308, 028, 40	86, 890, 720 59, 019, 300 80, 119, 050 61, 368, 750 73, 382, 700	9,705,000 13,685,000 13,585,000 15,885,000 16,650,000	63,885,000 58,122,000 54,715,000 51,920,000 52,020,000	30, 934 35, 431 42, 227 67, 791 74, 752	18, 564, 099 16, 926, 879 21, 785, 128 18, 563, 851 12, 466, 858	828, 139. 41 841, 964. 05 797, 547. 92 752, 282. 55 775, 686. 95	183, 561, 084, 13 153, 452, 937, 15 174, 799, 919, 92 152, 771, 523, 55 159, 678, 025, 35
Average	4, 151, 479. 84 4, 369, 212. 50 4, 022, 570. 10 3, 626, 009. 70 3, 593, 373. 23 14, 469, 972. 00	72, 156, 104 87, 309, 090 79, 380, 090 90, 000, 520 68, 286, 160 68, 552, 300	13, 902, 000 14, 000, 000 14, 450, 000 29, 690, 000 25, 690, 000 13, 300, 000	56, 132, 400 51, 783, 000 51, 555, 000 48, 670, 000 53, 975, 000 33, 755, 000	69, 854 66, 061 129, 291 55, 544 162, 313	17, 661, 363 17, 806, 349 16, 409, 019 17, 909, 519 20, 810, 416 16, 691, 609	799, 124. 18 834, 285. 09 825, 269. 59 823, 912. 61 810, 513. 91 1, 043, 724. 77	164, 852, 698. 02 176, 171, 790. 59 166, 708, 009. 69 190, 849, 252. 31 173, 221, 007. 14 147, 974, 918. 77
Average	5, 099, 059, 00 4, 354, 353, 50 4, 365, 354, 00 4, 376, 853, 50 4, 455, 269, 50	78, 705, 632 129, 636, 180 142, 311, 370 137, 636, 880 155, 177, 860 134, 506, 600	23, 185, 000 42, 740, 000 29, 715, 000 32, 363, 000 30, 360, 000	35, 430, 000 38, 245, 000 41, 010, 000 45, 810, 000 41, 780, 000	56, 440 49, 603 41, 609 58, 013 65, 583	25, 050, 746 38, 497, 011 41, 976, 109 39, 353, 065 40, 003, 235	969, 178, 43 911, 207, 61 894, 233, 21 858, 451, 52 1, 015, 645, 05	219, 423, 603, 43 267, 108, 545, 11 255, 639, 185, 21 277, 999, 243, 02 252, 186, 332, 55
Average	5, 396, 122. 00 5, 057, 149. 50 5, 466, 470. 00 4, 437, 373. 45	115, 148, 290 122, 523, 020 145, 214, 550 130, 252, 730	21, 560, 000 19, 120, 000 18, 940, 000 22, 610, 000	40, 123, 750 47, 035, 000 53, 075, 000 49, 330, 000 48, 235, 000	94,722 79,068 74,151 50,127	36, 219, 233 42, 371, 220 40, 307, 985 43, 292, 196 38, 241, 858	908, 267. 69 911, 902. 99 1, 045, 769. 55 977, 385. 99 1, 047, 553. 52	255, 042, 644, 19 232, 517, 256, 99 241, 207, 992, 05 263, 294, 752, 99 244, 874, 641, 97

No. 54.—Deposits and Reserve of National Banks on or about October 1 of each Year Indicated to 1909, in each Central Reserve City, in all other Reserve Cities, in the States and Territories, and of all National Banks.

### NEW YORK CITY.

	Num-	Net de-	Reserve	Reserv	e held.	Classi	fication of	reserve.
Date.	ber of banks.	posits.	required (25 per cent).	Amount.	Ratio to deposits.	Lawful money.	Due from agents.	Redemp- tion fund.
		Millions.	Millions.	Millions.	Per cent.	Millions.	Millions.	Millions.
Oct. 2, 1883	48	266.9	66.7	70.8	26.5	70.0		0.9
Sept. 30, 1884	44 44	255. 0 312. 9	63. 7 78. 2	90. 8 115. 7	35. 6 37. 0	90. 1 115. 2		0.7 0.5
Oct. 1, 1885 Oct. 7, 1886 Oct. 5, 1887 Oct. 4, 1888 Sept. 30, 1889	45	282.8	70.7	77.0	27.2	76.6		0.3
Oct. 5, 1887	47	284.3	71.1	80.1	28.2	79.7	1	ŏ. 4
Oct. 4, 1888	46	342. 2	85. 5	96.4	28.2	95. 0		0.3
Sept. 30, 1889	45 47	338. 2	84.5	84.9	25.1	84.7		0.2
Uct. 2, 1890 Sent 95 1801	49	332.6 327.8	83. 2 81 9	92. 5 86. 1	27.8 26.3	92. 3 85. 8		0.2
Sept. 30, 1892	48	391.9	97. 9	103. 4	26. 4	103. 1		0.3
Oct. 3, 1893	49	309.9	77.5	109.0	35. 1	108.2		0.8
Oct. 2, 1894	49	489.7	122. 4	172. 4	35. 2	171.7		0.7
Sept. 28, 1895	50 49	441.6 372.8	110. 4 93. 2	125. 5 109. 2	28. 4 29. 2	124. 8 108. 2		1.0
Oct. 5. 1897	48	506.8	126.7	137.3	27. 1	136. 5		1.8
Sept. 20, 1898	47	596.0	149.0	153. 6	25. 7	152. 7	1	0.8 0.8
Sept. 7, 1899	44	707.7	176.9	178.3	25. 2	177.6		1.7
Sept. 5, 1900	44	769.6	192.4	214.9	27.9	213. 4		1.5
Sept. 30, 1901	42 44	811. 3 753. 4	202. 8 188. 3	217. 1 186. 1	26. 7 24. 7	215. 6 184. 3		1. 5
Sept. 10, 1802	43	741.0	185. 3	205. 4	27.7	203. 1		1, 8 2, 3 2, 0 2, 8 2, 3 2, 6 2, 8
Sept. 6, 1904	41	1,034.3	258.6	289.9	28.0	287. 9		2.0
Aûg. 25, 1905	42	993.8	248. 4	256.0	25.8	287. 9 253. 2		2.8
Sept. 4, 1906	40	827. 4	206.8	201. 5	24.4	199. 2		2.3
Aug. 22, 1907	38 37	825.7 1,187.1	206. 4 296. 7	221. 3 340. 1	26.8 28.6	218.8 337.2		2.6
Oct. 4, 1888. Sept. 30, 1889. Oct. 2, 1890. Sept. 25, 1891. Sept. 30, 1892. Oct. 3, 1893. Oct. 3, 1893. Oct. 4, 1894. Sept. 25, 1894. Sept. 26, 1896. Oct. 5, 1897. Sept. 20, 1898. Sept. 20, 1898. Sept. 7, 1899. Sept. 5, 1900. Sept. 19, 1901. Sept. 15, 1902. Sept. 15, 1902. Sept. 6, 1904. Aug. 25, 1905. Sept. 4, 1906. Aug. 22, 1907. Sept. 1, 1908. Sept. 1, 1908. Sept. 1, 1908.	38	1,179.4	294.8	304.6	25.8	301.9		2. 7
	1		CHICA	GO.		!		
Sept. 25, 1891. Sept. 30, 1892. Oct. 3, 1893. Oct. 2, 1894. Sept. 28, 1895. Oct. 6, 1896. Oct. 6, 1896. Oct. 6, 1896. Sept. 72, 1897. Sept. 20, 1898. Sept. 7, 1899. Sept. 5, 1900. Sept. 30, 1901. Sept. 19, 1903. Sept. 19, 1903. Sept. 6, 1904. Aug. 25, 1905. Sept. 4, 1906. Aug. 22, 1907. Sept. 23, 1908. Sept. 1, 1909.	21	92.9	23. 2	31.2	33.6	31.1		0.05
Sept. 30, 1892	23	106.5	26.6	30.5	28.6	30.5		0.05
Oct. 3, 1893	21	85.8	21.4	39.0	45. 4	39.0 34.0		0. 05
Sent. 28, 1895	$\begin{array}{c c} 21 \\ 21 \end{array}$	101.4	25. 4 24. 3	34.0 29.2	33. 5 30. 1	29.1		0.07
Oct. 6, 1896	21	97. 2 83. 7	20.9	26.7	31.9	26.6		.  0.06
Oct. 5, 1897	19	105.7	26.4	38.1	36.0	38.0		. 0.0
Sept. 20, 1898	17	128.3	32.1	40.4	31.5	40.3 39.1		0.0
Sept. 1, 1099 Sept. 5, 1900	16 14	154.1 173.4	38. 5 43. 4	39.2 47.4	25. 4 27. 3	47. 2		. 0.0
Sept. 30, 1901	12	201.9	50.4	52.7	26.1	52. 4		0.3
Sept. 15, 1902	. 11	209.6	52.4	45.9	21.9	45.7		. 0.2
Sept. 9, 1903	12	198.1 217.9	49.5	47.3 54.1	23. 9 24. 8	47.1 53.9		0.2
Ang 25 1904	13	247.9	54. 5 62. 0	60.9	24.6	60.6		0.2
Sept. 4. 1906	13	244. 4	61.1	60.0	24. 5	59.5		0.5
Aug. 22, 1907	14	262.9	65. 7	66.6	25.3	66.1		. 0. 5
Sept. 23, 1908	. 14	280.0	70.0	70.3	25.1	69.7		. 0.6
Sept. 1, 1909	. 13	318.5	79.6	77.4	25.8	76.6		0.7
		- <u>-</u>	ST. LO	ouis.				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Sept. 25, 1891. Sept. 30, 1892. Oct. 3, 1893. Oct. 2, 1894. Sept. 28, 1895. Oct. 6, 1896. Oct. 6, 1896. Oct. 6, 1897. Sept. 20, 1898. Sept. 7, 1899. Sept. 5, 1900. Sept. 19, 1901. Sept. 15, 1902. Sept. 9, 1903. Sept. 6, 1904. Aug. 25, 1905. Sept. 4, 1906. Aug. 22, 1907. Sept. 23, 1908. Sept. 23, 1908. Sept. 1, 1909.	. 9	24.2	6.1	5.8	23.8	5.8		0.02
Sept. 30, 1892	. 9	29. 2	7.3	6.1	21.1	6.1		. 0.0
Oct. 3, 1893	9	17.9 26.0	4. 5 6. 5	5.7 6.3	31.9 24.5	5.7 6.3		0.0
Sent. 28. 1895	8	26. 9	6.7	6.0	22. 2	6.0		. 0.0
Oct. 6, 1896	8 8	23.6	5.9	6.1	29.5	6.0		. 0.1
Oct. 5, 1897	. 6	33.0	8.2	8.1	24.7	8.0		. 0.1
Sept. 20, 1898	. 6	37.0	9.3	7.6	20.6	7.5		.  0.1
Sent. 5, 1900	. 6	56. 2 55. 4	14.0 13.8	12.1 12.4	21. 5 22. 4	12.0 12.0		. 0.1
Sept. 30, 1901	. 7	76.1	19.0	15. 1	19.8	14. 4		. 1 0.6
Sept. 15, 1902	. 6	77.5	19.4	18.7	24.1	18.1		. 0.6
Sept. 9, 1903	. 7	82.5	20.6	18.5	22.4	17.9		. 0.6
Sept. 6, 1904	-  8	88.5	22.1	21.7	24.5	21.1		. 0.6
Aug. 20, 1905	67 67 88 88	100. 5 100. 7	25. 1 25. 2	27.1 24.2	27. 0 24. 1	26. 4 23. 5		0.7
Aug. 22. 1907	8	116.8	29. 2	27.6	23.6	26.8		. 0.7
Sept. 23, 1908	. š	104.7	26.1	26.6	25.4	25.7		. 0.8
Sept. 1, 1909	. 10		31.6	31.3	24.7	30. 4		. 0.9
	ı	1	1	]	1	1	1	1

No. 54.—Deposits and Reserve of National Banks on or about October 1 of each Year Indicated to 1909, etc.—Continued.

#### OTHER RESERVE CITIES.a

	Num- ber of banks.	Net de- posits.	Reserve required	Reserve held.		Classification of reserve.			
Date.			(25 per cent).	Amount.	Ratio to deposits.	Lawful money.	Due from agents.b	Redemp- tion fund	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		Millions.	Millions.	Millions.	Per cent.	Millions.	Millions.	Millions	
et. 2, 1883	200	323.9	81.0	100.6	31.1	56.4	40.8	3.	
pt. 30, 1884	203	307. 9	77.0	99.0	32. 2	63.6	32.3	3.	
ct. 1. 1885	203	364.5	91.1	122. 2	33. 5	76.9	42.4	2.	
ct. 7, 1886	217	381.5	95.4	114.0	29.9	70.5	41.3	2.	
et. 5. 1887	223	338.5	84.6	100.7	29.7	59.5	40.0	1.	
P.E. 4 1888	224	384.9	96.2	116.9	30.4	64.5	51.5	0.	
ept. 30, 1889	228	419.0	104.8	121.9	29.1	64.5	56.7	0.	
et. 2. 1890 1	259	457.8	114.4	129.8	28.3	68.0	61.0	0.	
pt. 25, 1891	265	451.9	113.0	138.8	30.7	77.0	61.0	0.	
pt. 30, 1892	263	519.3	129.8	156.1	30.1	82.1	73.0	1.	
ot. 3, 1893	268	392. 6	98.1	129.6	35. 1	76.4	51.6	1.	
et. 2, 1894	265	525. 4	131.3	172.8	32.9	84.1	87. 2	1.	
pt. 28, 1895	268	513.1	128.3	154.1	30.0	77.9	74.6	1.	
ot. 6, 1896	269	465. 5	116.4	150.3	32. 2	83.3	65. 1	1.	
ct. 5, 1897	261	586.4	146.6	200.8	34.2	94.5	104.5	1.	
pt. 20, 1898	256	655. 5	163.9	215.8	32.9	103.6	110.4	1.	
pt. 7, 1899	255 267	842.6 921.3	210. 6 230. 3	255.8	30.3	114.0	140.1	1. 2.	
pt. 5, 1900 pt. 30, 1901	275			294. 2	31.9	123.8	167.8		
pt. 30, 1901	273	1,015.4	253. 8 265. 1	$298.1 \\ 258.0$	29.3 24.3	126. 5 125. 1	168.4 129.8	3.	
pt. 15, 1902	289	1,060.6	258.1	261.3	24. 3 25. 3	135.4	$129.8 \\ 122.1$	3.	
ept. 9, 1903	285	1,032.5 1,155.7	288.9	201. 3	25. 3 25. 4	135. 4	141.4	4.	
pt. 6, 1904	283	1,135.7 $1,275.8$	319.0	322.7	25. 3	161.1	156.6	5	
ug. 25, 1905	295	1,275.8 $1,370.4$	342.6	336.0	24.5	166. 2	164.0	5	
ept. 4, 1906	306	1, 423. 4	355.9	362.3	25. 5	190. 2	165.7	6	
ûg. 22, 1907	312	1,549.8	387.5	415. 9	26. 8	219.8	188.9	7	
ept. 23, 1908 ept. 1, 1909	321	1,718.8	429.7	440.8	25. 6	225.3	207.9	7	

### STATES AND TERRITORIES.

			(15 per					
		i	cent.)				1	
Oat 2 1992	2,253	577.9	86.7	157.5	27.2	61.0	84.1	11.3
Oct. 2, 1883	2,203 $2,417$	535.8	80.4	156. 3	29.2	66.1	79.7	10.5
Oct. 1, 1885	2, 467	570.8	85.6	177.5	31.1	71.4	95.9	10.3
Oct. 7, 1886	2 500	637.6	95.6	186, 2	29. 2	77.9	99. 5	8.7
Oet. 7, 1886 Oet. 5, 1887	2,756	690.6	103.6	190. 9	27.6	83.4	100.9	6.6
Oct. 4, 1888.	2 847	739. 2	110.9	209.8	28.4	84.7	119.0	6.2
Sept. 30, 1889	2,992	807.6	121.1	224.6	27.8	86.7	132. 4	5.5
Oct. 2, 1890	3,207	859. 2	128.9	225. 5	26. 2	92.0	128. 5	5. 2
Sept. 25, 1891	3,333	861.8	129.3	235. 5	27.3	97.1	133.0	5.4
Sept. 30, 1892	3,430	975.5	146.3	274.8	28.2	105. 5	163, 5	5.8
Oct. 3, 1893		767.5	115. 1	230. 6	30.0	117.1	106.9	6.6
Oct. 2, 1894		876.7	131.5	274.9	31.4	106.8	161.6	6.5
Sept. 28, 1895		910.5	136.6	256.6	28. 2	102.3	147.7	6.6
Oct. 6, 1896	3,329	853.1	128.0	251.3	29. 4	119.0	125.0	7. 2
Oct. 5, 1897		963.5	144.5	311.4	32.3	111.7	192.5	7.2
Sept. 20, 1898	3,259	1,062.8	159.4	333.1	31.3	116. 4	209.6	7.1
Sept. 7, 1899	3,274	1,270.7	190.6	405.0	31.8	123.6	274.0	7.4
Sept. 5, 1900	3,540	1,361.2	204. 2	414.3	30.4	122.0	282.9	9.4
Sept. 30, 1901	3,885	1,556.6	233.5	429.0	27.5	130.4	288.1	10.4
Sept. 15, 1902	4,268	1,743.2	261.5	295.6	16.9	134.7	150.7	10.2
Sept. 9, 1903	4,691	1,809.5	271.4	318.4	17.6	150.8	155.8	11.8
Sept. 6, 1904	5,065	1,904.5	285.7	327.8	17.2	150.9	163.8	13.1
Aûg. 25, 1905	5,412	2,117.4	317.6	360.6	17.0	164. 2	181.9	14.5
Sept. 4, 1906	5,781	2,385.1	357.8	398.4	16.7	177. 5	204.7	16.2
Aûg. 22, 1907	6,178	2,627.2	394.1	443.5	16.9	199.6	226.7	17.2
Sept. 23, 1908	6,482	2,573.7	386.0	455.1	17.6	215.8	220.1	19. 1
Sept. 1, 1909	6,595	2,821.7	423.1	481.9	17.0	219.7	241.5	20.6
•								

a Includes Chicago and St. Louis up to Oct. 5, 1897.
 b Available with reserve agents Apr. 30, 1902, and subsequently.

No. 54.—Deposits and Reserve of National Banks on or about October 1 of each Year Indicated to 1909, etc.—Continued.

#### SUMMARY.

	Num-		de- Reserve	Reserve held.		Classification of reserve.		
Date.	ber of banks.	Net de- posits.	required.	Amount.	Ratio to deposits.	Lawful money.	Due from agents.	Redemp tion fund
+ 0 1000	0.701		M illions.	Millions.		M illions.		M illions
ct. 2, 1883 ept. 30, 1884	2,501	1,168.7	234.4	328.9	28.1	188.4	124.9	15.
ept. 30, 1884	2,664	1,098.7	221.1	346.1	31.6	219.8	112.0	14. 13.
et. 1, 1885	$2,714 \\ 2,852$	1,248.2	254.9 261.7	415.4 377.2	33.3 29.0	263. 5 225. 1	138.3 140.8	13.
ct. 7, 1886	3,049	1,301.8 1,388.4	278.0	394.2	28.4	245. 0	140.9	8.
et. 5, 1887 et. 4, 1888	3,140	1,543.6	311.9	446.2	28.9	268.2	170.5	) ?:
ept. 30, 1889	3,290	1,655.5	333.1	459.6	27.8	264.0	189.1	6
ct. 2, 1890	3,540	1,758.7	353.7	478.2	27.2	282.7	189.5	6
ept. 25, 1891	3,677	1,758.6	353.5	497.4	28.3	296.8	194.0	6
ept. 30, 1892	3,773	2,022.5	408.1	570.9	28.2	327.4	236.4	ž
et. 3. 1893.	3,781	1,573.7	316.6	513.9	32.6	346.4	158.5	j
ct. 3, 1893 ct. 2, 1894 ept. 28, 1895	3,755	2,019.2	417.1	660.4	32.7	402.9	248.8	l š
ept. 28, 1895	3,712	1,989.3	406.3	571.4	28.7	340.1	222.3	l š
ct. 6, 1896	3,676	1,798.7	364.4	543.6	30.2	343.1	190.1	10
at 5 1807	1 2 610	2,195.6	452.5	695. 9	31.7	388.9	297.0	10
ept. 20, 1898	3,585	2,479.7	513.6	750.5	30.1	420.7	320.0	) 9
BDL. 7, 1899	3,090	3,031.5	630.8	890.5	29.3	466.3	414.1	10
ot. 5, 1900	3,871	3,281.0	684.1	983.3	29.7	518.5	450.7	14
pt. 30, 1901	4,221	3,661.6	759.7	1,012.2	27.6	539.5	456.6	16
ept. 15, 1902	4,601	3,844.4	786.8	804.3	20.9	508.0	280.5	15
ept. 9, 1903	5,042	3,863.5	784.9	850.8	22.0	554.3	277.9	18
ept. 6, 1904	5,412	4,400.9	909.8	987.1	22.4	661.5	305.2	20
ūg. 25, 1905	5,757	4,735.5	972.1	1,027.3	21.7	665.6	338.4	23
ept. 4, 1906 ug. 22, 1907	6,137	4,927.9	993.5	1,020.2	20.7	626.0	368.6	25
ug. 22, 1907	6,544	5,256.1	1,051.3	1,121.4	21.3	701.6	392.4	27
ept. 23, 1908	0,853	5,695.5	1,166.5	1,308.1	22.9	868.4	409.0	30
ept. 1, 1909	0,977	6,164.6	1,259.0	1,336.1	21.6	854.1	449.5	32

# No. 55.—Lawful Money Reserve of the National Banks November 27, 1908.

			Cash on hand, du reserve agents, the redemption	and in					
	City, State, and Territory.	Net deposits subject to reserve require- ments.	Amount.	Per cent.					
	CENTRAL RESERVE CITIES.								
1 2 3	New York	\$1,204,103,944.56 277,588,140.81 114,156,071.43	\$313, 268, 114, 55 72, 012, 725, 85 29, 352, 835, 19	26. 02 25. 94 25. 71					
	Total, central reserve cities	1,595,848,156.80	414, 633, 675, 59	25.98					
	OTHER RESERVE CITIES.								
4 5 6 7 8 9 10 111 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 1 22 23 24 25 26 29 30 31 32 33 33 34 4	OTHER RESERVE CITIES.  Boston Albany Brooklyn Philadelphia Pittsburg Baltimore Washington Savannah New Orleans Louisville Dallas Fort Worth Galveston Houston San Antonio Waco Cincinnati Cleveland Columbus Indianapolis Detroit Miwaukee Cedar Rapids Des Moines Dubuque Minneapolis St. Paul Kansas City, Kans Topeka Wichtta Kansas City, Kans Topeka Wichita Kansas City, Mo St. Joseph	53,561,680,47 20,185,515.09 1,374,732,91 21,198,634.60 24,167,003.92 16,847,078.22 9,039,821.88 2,716,983.36 14,827,613.77 8,331,808.71 3,946,056.23 57,819,178.43 54,568,329.09 19,318,054.49 28,382,706.77 29,171,563.10 40,557,321,41 6,281,286.90 12,101,229.81 2,504,513.40 55,717,190.79 35,838,871.57 9,853,196.50 2,492,446.01 5,231,227,52	63, 908, 765, 23 10, 324, 485, 66 6, 465, 083, 77 85, 026, 831, 50 40, 355, 706, 22 13, 749, 923, 22 7, 180, 518, 09 321, 114, 19 6, 456, 739, 80 7, 177, 174, 75 7, 028, 254, 44 2, 831, 807, 21 853, 489, 91 4, 897, 819, 12 3, 354, 032, 29 1, 673, 823, 14 16, 372, 416, 95 4, 963, 199, 66 9, 047, 583, 02 8, 860, 822, 78 12, 182, 888, 57 1, 408, 958, 32 2, 647, 389, 15 895, 681, 21 18, 316, 304, 23 12, 068, 573, 88 2, 683, 373, 53 716, 668, 92 1, 865, 834, 66 19, 758, 765, 09	29, 40 31, 22 46 31, 22 526, 56 25, 67 23, 36 30, 46 29, 70 41, 72 21, 33 31, 41 33, 33 40, 26 42, 42 28, 06 30, 00 25, 69 31, 88 30, 04 22, 88 35, 57 30, 40 31, 32 31, 31, 31 31,	35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46	St. Joseph Lincoln Omaha Denver Pueblo Salt Lake City Los Angeles San Francisco Portiand Seattle Spokane Tacoma	14, 722, 395, 17 6, 027, 686, 23 33, 719, 133, 63 46, 411, 939, 52 7, 189, 373, 58 8, 962, 098, 03 35, 715, 912, 24 57, 433, 138, 06 18, 542, 646, 47 24, 401, 293, 38 14, 034, 404, 83 6, 357, 566, 28	4, 406, 393, 19 1, 757, 495, 07 10, 330, 047, 83 17, 413, 537, 81 1, 846, 221, 22 2, 669, 305, 38 11, 099, 000, 29 20, 612, 543, 29 5, 886, 871, 14 8, 352, 601, 26 4, 140, 639, 36 2, 200, 053, 46	29. 93 29. 15 30. 64 37. 52 25. 68 29. 78 31. 08 35. 89 31. 75 34. 23 29. 50 34. 60
	Total, other reserve cities	1,561,722,911.07	480, 344, 597. 41	30.76					
	Total, all reserve cities	3, 157, 571, 067. 87	894, 978, 273. 00	28. 34					
	STATES, ETC.								
47 48 49 50 51 52	Maine. New Hampshire. Vermont Massachusetts. Rhode Island. Connecticut	33,080,167.56 18,538,259.98 15,793,234.20 118,491,373.12 24,742,258.32 57,474,033.82	7, 367, 973, 71 5, 343, 181, 97 3, 884, 414, 47 27, 160, 411, 24 5, 275, 163, 70 16, 747, 638, 95	22. 27 28. 82 24. 60 22. 92 21. 32 29. 14					
ļ	Total, New England States	268, 119, 327.00	65,778,784.04	24.53					

## AT DATE OF EACH REPORT DURING YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 1, 1909.

### NOVEMBER 27, 1908.

	Reserve	required, an	d the amount a	and per cent held.		
			Hel	d.		
Required.	Specie.	Legal tenders.	Redemption fund.	Available with reserve agents, not exceeding 50 per cent of reserve required after deducting redemption fund.	Total amount.	Per cent.
301, 025, 986, 14 69, 397, 035, 20 28, 539, 017, 86	\$252,186,332.55 45,402,249.85 22,697,486.69	\$58,637,827 25,972,676 5,840,934	\$2,443,955.00 637,800.00 814,414.50		\$313, 268, 114, 55 72, 012, 725, 85 29, 352, 835, 19	26. 02 25. 94 25. 71
398, 962, 039. 20	320, 286, 069. 09	90, 451, 437	3, 896, 169. 59		414, 633, 675. 59	25. 98
54, 351, 306, 67 7, 951, 120, 75 5, 177, 452, 69 37, 982, 885, 35 13, 390, 420, 12 5, 046, 378, 77 343, 683, 23 5, 299, 658, 65 6, 041, 750, 98 4, 211, 769, 58 4, 211, 769, 59 4, 211, 769, 59 4, 211, 769, 59 6, 514, 74, 61 13, 642, 082, 27 14, 454, 74, 61 13, 642, 082, 27 14, 454, 74, 61 13, 642, 082, 27 10, 139, 330, 35 1, 570, 346, 73 3, 205, 307, 45 626, 128, 35 1, 570, 346, 73 1, 205, 307, 45 626, 128, 35 1, 377, 808, 89 2, 463, 299, 171, 89 2, 463, 299, 171, 89 2, 463, 299, 171, 50 1, 307, 806, 80 1, 307, 806, 80 1, 207, 343, 39 2, 240, 524, 51 1, 100, 2984, 89 1, 1, 506, 921, 56 8, 429, 783, 41 11, 1002, 984, 89 11, 1002, 984, 89 11, 1002, 984, 89 11, 1002, 984, 89 11, 1002, 984, 89 12, 403, 586, 61, 62 14, 358, 284, 52 4, 635, 661, 62 6, 100, 323, 34 3, 508, 601, 12, 1589, 391, 57	25, 681, 555, 50 2, 237, 820, 98 2, 024, 966, 95 28, 099, 506, 52 14, 804, 471, 80 5, 383, 115, 2463, 343, 31, 10 112, 784, 59 2, 699, 576, 80 2, 186, 048, 12 1, 327, 999, 956, 80 466, 713, 827, 999, 6462, 335, 066, 70 462, 335, 067, 70 462, 335, 066, 70 462, 345, 07 407, 983, 455, 09 277, 771, 90 3, 784, 375, 24 407, 983, 407, 893, 407, 407, 408, 407, 408, 407, 408, 407, 408, 407, 408, 408, 408, 408, 408, 408, 408, 408	5,114,664 1,488,053 726,415 3,160,928 5,130,116 718,724 10,000 146,239 846,722 1,311,375 596,960 433,525 448,000 433,525 448,000 433,525 448,000 433,525 173,430 3,245,414 1,394,443 835,086 1,005,170 1,517,70 1,	469, 950, 00 90, 000, 00 49, 350, 00 806, 635, 00 768, 100, 00 403, 000, 00 223, 850, 00 32, 500, 00 160, 850, 00 187, 750, 00 187, 750, 00 89, 100, 00 187, 750, 00 253, 000, 00 171, 550, 00 225, 250, 00 171, 150, 00 171, 150, 00 171, 150, 00 172, 200, 00 171, 150, 00 172, 150, 00 171, 150,	\$26, 940, 678. 33 3, 930, 560. 38 2, 564, 051. 34 32, 756, 971. 90 18, 607, 392. 67 6, 493, 710. 96 2, 411, 264. 39 1, 555, 591. 61 2, 569, 404. 33 2, 908, 885, 40 2, 060, 447. 28 1, 095, 927. 74 283, 651. 11 1, 826, 951. 72 996, 926. 09 484, 507. 03 7, 046, 287. 30 6, 691, 206. 94 2, 105, 379. 56 3, 429, 883. 85 3, 610, 445. 39 4, 957, 040. 18 7777, 298. 36 1, 316, 600. 20 299, 939. 18 6, 879, 073. 85 4, 418, 608. 95 1, 210, 399. 56 4, 418, 608. 95 1, 210, 399. 56 4, 188, 599. 40 7, 383. 570. 78 4, 173. 641. 70 5, 739, 617. 44 8, 80. 56, 100. 22 1, 818, 299. 40 7, 383. 570. 78 4, 173. 641. 70 5, 739, 617. 44 8, 450, 872 1, 090, 262. 25 4, 180, 135. 99 6, 853, 542. 26 1, 358, 758. 79 3, 018. 911. 67 1, 714, 691. 56 782, 195. 79	58, 206, 847. 83 7, 716, 434. 36 5, 364, 783. 29 64, 824, 041, 42 39, 310, 080. 47 12, 998, 549. 71 5, 487, 294. 49 310, 876. 11 6, 165, 635. 61 4, 790, 697. 13 6, 165, 635. 61 4, 791, 450. 79 853, 489. 91 1, 137, 772. 03 16, 220, 902. 28 14, 807, 773. 93 16, 220, 902. 28 14, 807, 773. 93 16, 220, 902. 28 14, 807, 773. 93 16, 220, 902. 28 14, 807, 773. 93 16, 220, 902. 28 14, 807, 773. 93 16, 220, 902. 28 14, 807, 773. 93 16, 220, 902. 28 14, 807, 773. 93 16, 220, 902. 28 14, 807, 773. 93 16, 220, 902. 28 17, 133. 81 18, 546, 620. 18 18, 547, 901. 61 18, 734, 725. 74 11, 846, 221. 22 2, 637, 488. 80 11, 639, 366 15, 21 15, 886, 871, 14 7, 608, 286, 97 4, 140, 639, 36, 97 4, 140, 639, 36, 17, 701, 53, 89	26. 77 24. 26 25. 90 24. 42 25. 87 24. 27 27. 19 22. 61 26. 30 31. 41 29. 02 28. 83 21. 80 28. 83 27. 14 25. 89 28. 97 26. 59 28. 97 26. 59 28. 97 26. 59 27. 99 28. 97 29. 52 24. 70 27. 99 26. 56 29. 43 31. 08 32. 29 31. 18 29. 50 31. 18 29. 50
390, 430, 727. 77	175, 179, 146, 63	40, 645, 260	6,907,317.40	190, 150, 730. 55	412, 882, 454. 58	26. 44
789, 392, 766. 97	495, 465, 215. 72	131,096,697	10,803,486.90	190, 150, 730. 55	827, 516, 130, 17	26. 21
4, 962, 025, 13 2, 780, 739, 00 2, 368, 985, 13 17, 773, 705, 97 3, 711, 338, 75 8, 621, 105, 07	2, 032, 227, 98 1, 129, 641, 42 831, 927, 90 6, 013, 443, 43 1, 080, 061, 04 3, 566, 690, 42	445, 215 428, 150 337, 355 2, 614, 905 519, 256 1, 399, 049	281, 104. 75 243, 450. 00 213, 628. 50 996, 560. 00 204, 325. 00 601, 557. 50	Not exceeding 60 per cent. 2,808,552.23 1,522,373.40 1,293,213.98 10,066,287.58 2,104,208.25 4,811,728.54	5, 567, 099. 96 3, 323, 614. 82 2, 676, 125. 38 19, 691, 196. 01 3, 907, 850. 29 10, 379. 025. 46	16. 83 17. 93 16. 94 16. 62 15. 79 18. 06
40, 217, 899. 05	14,653,992.19	5,743,930	2,540,625.75	22,606,363.98	45, 544, 911. 92	16.99

No. 55.—Lawful Money Reserve of the National Banks at Date of November 27, 1908.

			Cash on hand, due reserve agents, a the redemption	and in
	City, State, and Territory.	Net deposits subject to reserve require- ments.	Amount.	Per cent.
	STATES, ETC.—continued.			
53 54 55 56 57 58	New York New Jersey Pennsylvania Delaware. Maryland. District of Columbia	\$258, 372, 317. 07 144, 367, 086. 40 341, 091, 071. 62 9, 517, 459. 80 28, 415, 457. 50 1, 052, 371. 47	\$60, 245, 649, 41 35, 360, 893, 42 74, 651, 311, 79 2, 388, 695, 51 5, 366, 301, 57 413, 866, 24	23. 32 24. 49 21. 89 25. 20 18. 88 39. 33
	Total, Eastern States	782,815,763.86	178, 426, 717. 94	22.79
59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71	Virginia West Virginia North Carolina South Carolina Georgia Florida Alabama Mississippi Louisiana Texas Arkansas Kentucky Tennessee	62, 073, 326, 58 34, 421, 483, 98 20, 475, 369, 43 12, 836, 932, 54 29, 778, 411, 60 17, 317, 946, 27 24, 039, 538, 45 10, 804, 320, 80 12, 028, 451, 82 94, 629, 017, 79 12, 805, 043, 70 31, 698, 946, 45 43, 359, 481, 96	13, 793, 868. 01 8, 278, 586. 62 4, 015, 659. 85 2, 441, 481. 83 7, 558, 365. 98 3, 665, 253. 34 6, 683, 911. 65 3, 115, 679. 62 3, 058, 352. 48 35, 823, 988. 07 4, 211, 515. 30 8, 085, 515. 40 10, 743, 989. 10	22. 22 24. 05 19. 61 19. 02 25. 38 21. 16 27. 80 28. 84 25. 43 37. 86 32. 89 25. 51 24. 78
	Total, Southern States	406, 268, 271. 37	111, 476, 167. 25	27.44
72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79	Ohio Indiana Illinois Michigan Wisconsin Minnesota Iowa Missouri	158, 096, 127, 58 95, 431, 734, 99 159, 131, 734, 99 70, 706, 367, 18 70, 968, 285, 79 67, 794, 484, 56 95, 416, 969, 83 24, 417, 753, 66	37, 370, 205, 48 28, 451, 216, 01 39, 981, 288, 26 15, 593, 198, 88 17, 655, 217, 23 17, 286, 386, 47 23, 051, 045, 36 8, 264, 029, 32	23. 64 29. 81 25. 12 22. 05 24. 88 25. 50 24. 16 33. 84
	Total, Middle States	741, 963, 240. 57	187, 652, 387. 01	25. 29
80 81 82 83 84 85 86 87 88	North Dakota. South Dakota. Nebraska. Kansas. Montana. Wyoming Colorado. New Mexico. Oklahoma.	28, 779, 177, 45 24, 820, 548, 05 49, 727, 484, 64 54, 483, 360, 85 29, 264, 885, 79 10, 687, 052, 98 36, 129, 634, 95 10, 759, 918, 30 37, 331, 835, 93	10, 124, 295, 96 7, 385, 572, 45 14, 186, 035, 86 19, 201, 727, 72 10, 491, 665, 74 3, 259, 562, 59 14, 978, 279, 58 3, 695, 126, 88 12, 370, 804, 29	35. 18 29. 76 28. 53 35. 24 35. 86 30. 50 41. 46 34. 34 33. 14
	Total, Western States	281, 983, 898. 94	95, 693, 071. 07	33.94
89 90 91 92 93 94 95 96	Washington Oregon California. Idaho. Utah Nevada. Arizona. Alaska a	22, 180, 756, 32 19, 080, 438, 48 62, 530, 264, 36 12, 495, 297, 63 6, 636, 625, 55 4, 356, 835, 38 5, 280, 081, 53 811, 913, 56	6, 924, 971. 73 6, 622, 066. 61 18, 820, 126. 81 3, 692, 585. 06 2, 248, 734. 38 1, 309, 371. 77 1, 663, 534. 69 338, 698. 54	31. 22 34. 71 30. 10 29. 55 33. 88 30. 05 31. 51 41. 72
	Total, Pacific States	133, 372, 212. 81	41,620,089.59	45.08
97 98	Hawaii <sup>a</sup> Porto Rico.	1, 187, 545, 54 251, 226, 48	583, 161. 47 65, 505. 16	49.11 26.07
	Total, Island possessions	1, 438, 772. 02	648, 666. 63	31. 21
	Total, States, etc	2,615,961,486.57	681, 295, 883. 53	26.04
	Total, United States	5, 773, 532, 554. 44	1, 576, 274, 156. 53	27.30

NOVEMBER 27, 1908.

	Reserve	required, and	i the amount a	and per cent held.			
			Hel	d.			
Required.	Specie.	Legal tenders.	Redemption fund.	Available with reserve agents, not exceeding 50 per cent of reserve required after deducting redemption fund.	Total amount.	Per cent.	
\$38,755,847.56 21,655,062.96 51,163,660.74 1,427,618.97 4,262,318.63 157,855.72	\$13, 209, 929. 73 6, 874, 643. 21 19, 642, 625. 84 479, 251. 10 1, 399, 822. 25 108, 079. 00	\$5,750,909 3,512,472 7,560,019 237,829 616,220 33,240	\$1,478,271.50 616,605.50 2,428,840.00 71,200.00 192,580.40 12,500.00	Not exceeding 60 per cent. \$22, 366, 545, 64 12, 623, 074, 48 29, 240, 892, 45 813, 851, 38 2, 441, 842, 94 87, 213, 43	\$42, 805, 655. 87 23, 626, 795. 19 58, 872, 377. 29 1, 602, 131. 48 4, 650, 465. 59 241, 032. 43	16. 57 16. 37 17. 26 16. 83 16. 37 22. 90	53 54 55 56 57 58
117, 422, 364. 58	41,714,351.13	17,710,689	4,799,997.40	67, 573, 420. 32	131, 798, 457. 85	16.84	
9, 310, 998. 99 5, 163, 222. 60 5, 163, 222. 60 1, 925, 539. 88 4, 466, 761. 74 2, 597, 691. 94 3, 605, 930. 77 1, 620, 648. 17 1, 804, 267. 77 14, 194, 352. 67 1, 920, 756. 55 4, 754, 841. 97 6, 503, 922. 29	3, 016, 549. 23 2, 202, 207. 92 1, 090, 991. 56 594, 279. 35 1, 741, 279. 48 1, 018, 436. 90 1, 950, 903. 63 631, 070. 63 6707, 189. 83 6, 813, 917. 83 6, 813, 917. 83 2, 202, 499. 81 2, 898, 889. 21	2,179,575 697,321 562,631 403,585 1,252,755 519,807 598,820 412,378 161,111 2,757,761 290,917 598,680 1,401,516	460, 161, 40 350, 172, 50 252, 496, 53 159, 574, 50 380, 406, 50 315, 355, 00 315, 388, 00 125, 362, 50 123, 350, 00 853, 781, 00 95, 125, 00 435, 414, 50 401, 050, 00	5, 310, 502, 55 2, 887, 830, 06 1, 691, 285, 33 1, 059, 579, 23 2, 451, 813, 43 1, 464, 802, 16 11, 974, 055, 66 897, 171, 37 1, 008, 550, 66 8, 004, 343, 00 1, 095, 378, 93 2, 591, 656, 48 3, 661, 723, 38	10, 966, 788. 18 6, 137, 531, 404. 42 2, 217, 018. 08 5, 826, 253, 91, 91, 91, 91, 91, 91, 91, 91, 91, 91	17. 67 17. 83 17. 57 19. 57 18. 24 20. 13 19. 12 16. 63 19. 48 18. 62 17. 84 19. 29	59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70
60, 940, 240. 70	25, 597, 181. 30	11,836,857	4,109,086.96	34,098,692.24	75,641,817.50	18.62	
23,714,419.14 14,314,727.55 23,869,760.25 10,605,955.08 10,645,242.87 10,169,172.68 14,312,545.47 3,662,663.05	8,981,645.39 6,605,293.18 10,096,980.70 4,218,840.78 4,452,071.97 4,175,758.41 5,409,207.32 1,497,207.45	4,055,100 2,183,230 3,306,534 1,844,891 984,628 880,497 1,706,483 707,730	1,202,267.75 743,071.40 1,058,804.40 377,212.50 366,066.50 373,274.50 644,873.73 235,307.25	13, 507, 290. 83 8, 142, 993. 69 13, 686, 573. 51 6, 137, 245. 55 6, 167, 505. 82 5, 877, 538. 91 8, 200, 603. 05 2, 056, 413. 48	27,746,303.97 17,674,588.27 28,148,892.61 12,578,189.83 11,970,272.29 11,307,068.82 15,961,167.10 4,496,658.18	17.55 18.52 17.69 17.79 16.87 16.68 16.73 18.42	72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79
111, 294, 486. 09	45, 437, 005. 20	15,669,093	5,000,878.03	63, 776, 164. 84	129, 883, 141. 07	17. 51	Ì
4,316,876.62 3,723,082.20 7,459,122.70 8,172,504.13 4,389,732.87 1,603,057.95 5,419,445.24 1,613,987.74 5,599,775.39	1,545,502.70 1,630,042.54 3,024,029.35 3,795,273.86 2,261,137.55 793,777.26 2,929,859.35 764,329.70 3,032,673.62	654, 612 415, 219 782, 202 1, 208, 310 518, 948 131, 715 627, 365 213, 941 928, 264	115, 424, 11 102, 102, 00 327, 640, 50 398, 541, 50 115, 680, 00 59, 677, 50 188, 090, 00 77, 535, 00 351, 934, 87	2,520,871.50 2,172,588.12 4,278,889.32 4,664,377.58 2,564,431.72 926,028.27 3,138,131.51 921,871.65 3,148,704.31	4,836,410.31 4,319,951.66 8,412,761.17 10,066,502.94 5,460,197.27 1,911,198.03 6,884,127.50 1,977,677.35 7,461,576.80	16.81 17.40 16.91 18.48 18.66 17.88 19.05 18.38 19.99	80 81 82 83 84 85 86 87 88
42, 297, 584. 84	19,776,625.93	5, 480, 576	1,736,625.48	24, 336, 575. 62	51, 330, 403. 03	18. 20	
3, 327, 113, 45 2, 862, 065, 77 9, 379, 539, 65 1, 874, 294, 65 995, 493, 83 653, 525, 31 792, 012, 23 121, 787, 03	2, 170, 278. 48 2, 436, 730. 25 6, 105, 725. 14 1, 025, 668. 39 525, 742. 50 407, 662. 20 510, 218. 77 262, 977. 10	100, 622 83, 353 240, 096 123, 579 15, 672 19, 660 102, 935 4, 355	90,717.50 81,617.00 433,545.00 56,087.50 38,912.50 64,042.50 31,450.00 3,125.00	1, 941, 837. 57 1, 668, 269. 26 5, 367, 596. 79 1, 090, 924. 29 573, 948. 80 353, 689. 68 456, 337. 34 68, 241. 44	4, 303, 455. 55 4, 269, 969. 51 12, 146, 962. 93 2, 296, 259. 18 1, 154, 275. 80 845, 054. 38 1, 100, 941. 11 338, 698. 54	19. 40 22. 38 19. 43 18. 38 17. 39 19. 40 20. 85 41. 72	89 90 91 92 93 94 95
20,005,831.92	13, 445, 002. 83	690, 272	799, 497. 00	11,520,845.17	26, 455, 617. 00	40. 26	
178, 131. 83 37, 683. 97	401, 924. 80 37, 476. 55	130 2,500	14, 287. 50 5, 000. 00	98, 306. 60 19, 610. 38	514,648.90 64,586.93	43. 34 25. 71	97 98
215, 815. 80	439, 401. 35	2,630	19,287.50	117, 916. 98	579,235.83	19.84	
392, 394, 222. 98	161,063,559.93	57, 134, 047	19,005,998.12	224, 029, 979. 15	461, 233, 584. 20	17.63	
1,181,786,989.95	656, 528, 775. 65	188, 230, 744	29, 809, 485. 02	414, 180, 709. 70	1,288,749,714.37	22.32	

# No. 55.—Lawful Money Reserve of the National Banks at Date of February 5, 1909.

;			Cash on hand, dureserve agents, the redemption	and in
	City, State, and Territory.	Net deposits subject to reserve require- ments.	Amount.	Per cent.
-	CENTRAL RESERVE CITIES.			
Nev Chi	w York	<b>\$1</b> , 155, 358, 770. 40	\$295, 517, 580. 99	25.58
	icago Louis	308, 593, 715. 53 122, 029, 692. 74	80, 201, 605. 77 32, 362, 368. 94	25.99 $26.52$
	Total, central reserve cities	1,585,982,178.67	408, 081, 555, 70	25. 73
	OTHER RESERVE CITIES.			
Bos	ston	221, 929, 053. 53	69, 423, 141, 51 11, 878, 325, 12 5, 690, 466, 07 79, 097, 013, 67 43, 942, 226, 25 17, 194, 564, 72 7, 489, 038, 27 667, 151, 72 9, 476, 828, 32 9, 802, 540, 82 7, 840, 716, 13 4, 545, 710, 33 1, 217, 092, 78 6, 606, 679, 82 4, 255, 582, 10	31.28
Alt	oany	221, 929, 053, 53 35, 183, 296, 20 20, 364, 635, 81	11,878,325.12	33. 70 27. 9
Bro Phi	ooklyniladelphia	265, 815, 952. 27	79,097,013.67	29.7
Pit	tsburg ltimore	265, 815, 952, 27 155, 997, 963, 08 57, 539, 273, 30 22, 615, 727, 55	43,942,226.25	28.1 29.8
Wa	ashington	22,615,727.55	7, 489, 038. 27	33.1
Sav	vannahw Orleans		667, 151. 72	37. 70 40. 0
Lou	uisville	23,646,535.29 28,721,927.50 17,272,939.43 11,040,335.45	9, 802, 540, 82	34.13
: Dal	llas	17, 272, 939. 43	7,840,716.13	45.3
	rt Worthlveston	3,064,487.53 16,206,684.47	1, 217, 092, 78	41.1 39.7
Ho Sar	uston	16, 206, 684. 47	6, 606, 679. 32	40.7
Wa	n Antonioaeo	9,714,451.28 4,127,584.12 61,506,718.96 56,779,463.09	4, 255, 982, 10 1, 811, 500, 58	43.8 43.8
Cin	ncinnati	61,506,718.96	17, 912, 627. 72 18, 955, 969. 08	29.1
Col	velandumbus	20,391,404.80	6,075,153.68	33. 3 29. 7
Ind	lianapolistroit	29, 210, 453. 03	6,075,153.68 9,857,439.19 9,722,991.16	33. 7. 32. 0
Mil	lwaukee	30, 360, 697. 81 44, 776, 762. 51		32. 3
Cec	dar Rapidss Moines	7, 551, 801. 21 13, 793, 736. 09	1,711,627.08	22. 6 30. 1
Du	buque	2,930,857.56	1, 297, 698. 21	44.2
Mir	nneapolis	50, 856, 126. 51 32, 890, 017. 41	14,074,913.93	27. 6 27. 7
Ced Des Du Mir St. Ka	Paul nsas City, Kans.	1 10 345 691 50	14, 400, 613, 01 1, 711, 627, 08 4, 164, 791, 87 1, 297, 698, 21 14, 074, 913, 93 9, 137, 674, 01 2, 849, 508, 72 851, 653, 88 1, 882, 641, 60	27. 5
Top	pekaehita	2,701,682.12 5,872,788.80 70,073,630.76	851,653.88	31.5 34.7
Ka	nsas City. Mo	70,073,630.76	1,868,061.60 26,977,255.04 4,925,672.85	38.5
St.	Joseph neoln.	15, 912, 579. 83 6, 816, 688. 68	4,925,672.85	30. 9 25. 2
On	naha	33,838,863,15	1,719,976.96 10,433,741.11	30.8
	nvereblo	47, 568, 853. 73 7, 061, 356. 87	18, 899, 424. 20 2, 057, 133. 91	39.7
Sal	t Lake City	l 9, 141, 850, 75	3, 298, 986, 43	36.0
Los	s Angeles Francisco	36, 704, 847. 95 59, 751, 298. 32	11,757,684.52	32. 0 35. 8
Poi	rtlanti	18, 302, 254, 29	21, 407, 150. 04 6, 571, 420. 48	35. 9
	attleokane	23, 923, 730, 97 14, 650, 357, 41	7, 425, 565. 14 4, 410, 290. 71	31. 0 30. 1
	coma	6, 619, 472. 85	2,072,669.85	31. 3
1	Total, other reserve cities	1,614,841,582.53	515, 836, 874. 09	31.9
	Total, all reserve cities	3, 200, 823, 761. 20	923, 918, 429. 79	28. 8
	STATES, ETC.			
Ма	ine	33, 247, 233. 00	7, 668, 313, 48	23.0
Ne Ne	w Hampshire	18, 109, 932. 77	5,278,111.05	29.1
	rmontssachusetts	15, 928, 718, 48	4,305,533.76 28,241.052.49	27. 0 23. 7
Rh	ode Island	33, 247, 233. 00 18, 109, 932. 77 15, 928, 718. 48 118, 920, 610. 31 25, 512, 560. 18 58, 577, 118. 89	7, 668, 313, 48 5, 278, 111, 05 4, 305, 533, 76 28, 241, 052, 49 5, 691, 759, 78 16, 724, 514, 69	23. 7 22. 3
Cor	nnecticut	58, 577, 118. 89	16, 724, 514. 69	28. 5
	Total, New England States	270, 296, 173. 63	67, 909, 285. 25	25. 1

## FEBRUARY 5, 1909.

	Reserve	required, and	the amount a	nd per cent held.			
			Hel	d.			
Required.	Specie.	Legal tenders.	Redemption fund.	Available with reserve agents, not exceeding 50 per cent of re- serve required after deducting redemption fund.	Total amount.	Per cent.	
\$288, 839, 692. 60 77, 148, 428. 88 30, 507, 423. 19	\$232, 517, 256, 99 49, 610, 488, 77 25, 836, 068, 44	\$60, 423, 119 29, 891, 517 5, 748, 686	\$2,577,205.00 699,600.00 777,614.50		\$295, 517, 580, 99 80, 201, 605, 77 32, 362, 368, 94	25. 58 25. 99 26. 52	
396, 495, 544. 67	307, 963, 814. 20	96,063,322	4,054,419.50		408, 081, 555. 70	25. 73	
55, 482, 263. 38 8, 795, 824. 05 5, 091, 158. 95 66, 453, 988. 07 38, 999, 490. 77 14, 384, 818. 33 5, 633, 331. 89 441, 672. 19 5, 911, 633. 82 7, 180, 481. 88 4, 318, 234. 86 2, 760, 083. 86 766, 121. 88 4, 051, 671. 12 2, 428, 612. 24 88, 053, 679. 74 14, 194, 865. 77 16, 097, 866. 20 7, 302, 613. 26 15, 376, 679. 74 14, 194, 865. 73 11, 194, 190. 62 1, 887, 950. 33 1, 714, 39 12, 714, 39 12, 714, 39 12, 714, 39 17, 714, 31, 63 8, 222, 504. 35 2, 586, 422. 88 675, 420. 53 1, 343, 197. 20 17, 518, 407. 69 3, 978, 144. 96 3, 978, 122. 123. 43 1, 765, 339. 22 2, 285, 462. 69 1, 762, 11, 99 14, 937, 824. 58 4, 575, 563. 57 5, 980, 932. 74 3, 662, 588, 21	26, 815, 419. 88 2, 252, 492. 75 1, 938, 252. 25 2, 010, 611. 86 15, 427, 796. 05 7, 155, 124. 50 2, 885, 953. 67 206, 952. 00 2, 707, 677. 05 1, 316, 433. 50 674, 829. 64 535, 652. 13 1, 888, 482. 73 1, 541, 294. 15 589, 971. 60 6, 110, 736. 88 6, 538, 280. 22 4, 991, 373. 15 3, 776, 234. 90 2, 729, 208. 00 4, 005, 557. 15 548, 544. 793. 20 4, 793. 20 4, 793. 20 4, 793. 20 4, 793. 20 4, 936, 613. 70 3, 445, 252. 23 1, 291, 340. 65 313, 023. 70 524, 084. 80 6, 767, 962. 49 1, 243, 551. 00 6, 967, 207, 70 6, 988, 85 2, 737, 573. 50 6, 895, 508. 00 967, 207. 00 1, 627, 711. 05 6, 348, 221. 80 11, 163, 812. 75 4, 587, 424. 83 4, 517, 062. 80 2, 488, 579. 70 1, 103, 154. 60 1, 1164, 610	4, 437, 464 1, 756, 998 471, 710 2, 607, 371 6, 201, 224 638, 595 499, 761 44, 500 1, 365, 217 732, 500 117, 010 608, 750 478, 330 206, 146 3, 635, 238 2, 694, 627 1, 038, 988 909, 100 616, 955 107, 336 1, 601, 712 116, 505 107, 336 88, 765 65, 000 1, 440, 572 693, 140 218, 962 18, 962 1715, 428 18, 962 18, 962 1715, 428 18, 962 18, 963 1715, 428 18, 951 1, 737, 072 1, 381, 828 57, 305 180, 250 778, 861 778, 861 778, 862 22, 483 22, 483 22, 483 22, 483 22, 483 22, 483 22, 483 22, 483 22, 483 22, 483 22, 483 22, 483	497, 850, 00 95, 000, 00 49, 350, 00 817, 000, 00 778, 050, 00 245, 750, 00 32, 500, 00 155, 900, 00 155, 900, 00 155, 900, 00 98, 375, 00 63, 000, 00 89, 100, 00 20, 000, 00 235, 870, 00 126, 900, 00 229, 350, 00 16, 900, 00 269, 900, 00 269, 900, 00 260, 550, 00 160, 550, 00 17, 550, 00 112, 500, 00 112, 500, 00 112, 500, 00 112, 500, 00 112, 500, 00 112, 500, 00 112, 500, 00 112, 550, 00 27, 980, 00 84, 550, 00 123, 750, 00 124, 750, 00 66, 900, 00 125, 900, 00 686, 200, 00 686, 200, 00 686, 630, 00 70, 950, 00 70, 900, 00 70	\$27, 492, 206. 69 4, 350, 412. 03 2, 520, 904. 48 28, 818, 494. 03 19, 110, 720, 39 6, 988, 134, 586. 91 3, 486, 950, 94 2, 109, 929, 93 3, 73, 885, 941. 93 373, 885, 941. 93 373, 885, 941. 93 373, 885, 941. 93 373, 885, 941. 93 373, 885, 941. 93 373, 885, 941. 93 373, 885, 941. 93 373, 885, 941. 93 376, 952, 707, 948. 01 7, 519, 182, 37 6, 952, 707, 948. 01 7, 519, 182, 37 6, 952, 707, 948. 01 7, 519, 182, 37 6, 952, 707, 481. 93 3, 941, 932, 941. 93 3, 941, 932, 941. 93 3, 941, 932, 941. 93 3, 941, 942, 943. 94 3, 952, 943. 94 3, 952, 943. 94 3, 943, 943, 943, 943, 943, 943, 943, 94	59, 242, 940, 57 8, 454, 902, 78 4, 980, 216, 73 4, 980, 216, 73 41, 517, 790, 44 15, 190, 403, 66 6, 335, 555, 61 488, 538, 93, 111, 71 7, 451, 807, 99 4, 889, 955, 43 2, 813, 471, 57 1, 045, 098, 098 4, 554, 568, 29 3, 278, 480, 56 1, 321, 165, 61 17, 603, 472, 25 16, 475, 105, 91 6, 075, 153, 68 8, 454, 576, 33 11, 319, 039, 46 1, 617, 319, 939, 46 1, 617, 319, 349, 46 1, 617, 319, 349, 46 1, 617, 319, 349, 46 1, 617, 319, 314 2, 621, 364, 09 746, 998, 96 1, 207, 364, 59 11, 207, 358, 317, 72 1, 917, 431, 61 2, 980, 692, 594 8, 746, 778, 39 11, 757, 682, 39 11, 757, 684, 52 19, 053, 678, 04 6, 571, 420, 487 4, 410, 290, 71 1, 961, 418, 71	26. 69 24. 03 24. 46 25. 68 26. 61 26. 40 28. 75 25. 94 28. 31 28. 10 33. 75 32. 62 29. 79 28. 94 29. 79 28. 94 25. 28 21. 42 25. 28 21. 42 25. 34 25. 31 27. 65 28. 30 29. 79 24. 81 32. 60 33. 75 30. 31 31. 32 31. r>32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 32 3	
403,710,395.63	<del> </del>	43,471,551	7,018,070.00	197,576,370.15	438,273,964.51	27.14	'
800,205,940.30	498,171,787.56	139,534,873	11,072,489.50	197,576,370.15	846,355,520.21	26. 44	
4, 987, 084, 95 2, 716, 489, 92 2, 389, 307, 77 17, 838, 091, 55 3, 826, 884, 02 8, 786, 567, 83	2,005,065,28 1,045,028,42 812,843,81 5,864,897.04 1,049,789.39 3,583,953.91	396, 768 383, 984 324, 872 2, 624, 661 573, 666 1, 357, 368	288, 054, 75 238, 870, 00 217, 675, 00 1, 024, 900, 00 206, 425, 00 626, 417, 50	Not exceeding 60 per cent. 2,819,418.12 1,486,571.95 1,302,979.66 10,087,914.93 2,172,275.42 4,896,090.20	5,509,306.15 3,154,454.37 2,658,370.47 19,602,372.97 4,002,155.81 10,463,829.61	16.57 17.42 16.69 16.48 15.69 17.86	42 48 49 50 51 52
40, 544, 426. 04	14,361,577.85	5,661,319	2,602,342.25	22, 765, 250. 28	45, 390, 489. 38	16.79	

No. 55.—Lawful Money Reserve of the National Banks at Date of FEBRUARY 5, 1909—Continued.

ĺ			Cash on hand, due reserve agents, a the redemption	and in
	City, State, and Territory.	Net deposits subject to reserve require- ments.	Amount.	Per cent.
	STATES, ETC.—continued.			
53 54 55 56 57 58	New York New Jersey. Pennsylvania. Delaware. Maryland District of Columbia.	\$260, 552, 233, 43 150, 013, 525, 28 343, 651, 794, 98 9, 776, 954, 71 28, 666, 730, 54 1, 065, 931, 81	\$58, 599, 754. 76 40, 280, 349. 15 76, 117, 618. 05 2, 253, 468. 92 5, 587, 838. 96 415, 214. 79	22. 49 26. 85 22. 15 23. 05 19. 49 38. 95
ļ	Total, Eastern States	793, 727, 170. 75	183, 254, 244. 63	23.09
59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71	Virginia West Virginia North Carolina South Carolina Georgia Florida Alabama Mississippi Louisiana Texas Arkansas Kentucky Tennessee	65, 321, 285, 88 35, 295, 225, 07 22, 004, 954, 48 14, 398, 905, 60 32, 729, 492, 14 19, 649, 426, 61 25, 898, 511, 51 11, 900, 484, 10 14, 235, 316, 16 102, 457, 718, 43 14, 118, 026, 75 34, 432, 749, 24 46, 494, 044, 97	13, 734, 788, 03 8, 644, 555, 22 4, 295, 036, 53 3, 060, 368, 43 8, 498, 810, 04 4, 406, 168, 69 8, 351, 292, 75 4, 519, 335, 84 4, 858, 109, 84 4, 805, 352, 26 10, 138, 219, 08 12, 990, 661, 84	21. 03 24. 49 19. 52 21. 25 25. 97 22. 42 32. 25 37. 98 34. 13 38. 50 34. 04 29. 45 27. 94
ŀ	Total, Southern States	438, 936, 140. 94	127,751,210.39	29. 10
72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79	Ohio Indiana Illinois Michigan Wisconsin Minnesota Iowa Missouri	165, 232, 555, 59 94, 405, 069, 51 164, 842, 398, 32 73, 769, 198, 17 73, 598, 724, 56 66, 838, 317, 74 104, 185, 738, 32 27, 005, 766, 70	40, 551, 363. 18 27, 402, 270. 71 44, 338, 898. 89 17, 474, 051. 56 18, 288, 658. 07 15, 283, 492. 98 28, 109, 808. 36 9, 420, 843. 95	24. 54 29. 03 26. 90 23. 69 24. 85 22. 87 26. 98 34. 88
	Total, Middle States	769, 877, 768. 91	200, 869, 387. 70	26.09
80 81 82 83 84 85 86 87 88	North Dakota South Dakota Nebraska Kansas Montana Wyoming Colorado New Mexico Oklahoma	25, 909, 982, 93 25, 236, 243, 59 52, 234, 352, 40 56, 988, 261, 92 27, 956, 506, 65 11, 404, 903, 88 36, 152, 921, 40 11, 041, 579, 82 41, 028, 682, 86	6, 992, 574, 99 6, 916, 929, 90 14, 543, 742, 69 19, 662, 204, 48 9, 134, 134, 77 3, 432, 904, 20 14, 703, 135, 83 3, 615, 701, 08 15, 104, 072, 92	26. 98 27. 41 27. 84 34. 50 32. 67 30. 10 40. 67 32. 75 36. 81
	Total, Western States	287, 953, 435. 45	94, 105, 400. 86	32.68
89 90 91 92 93 94 95 96	Washington Oregon California Idaho Utah Nevada Arizona Alaska	22, 561, 299, 00 18, 644, 012, 60 63, 608, 831, 04 13, 235, 709, 10 6, 669, 952, 17 4, 180, 816, 73 5, 747, 719, 54 818, 762, 77	6, 609, 995, 99 6, 049, 269, 49 19, 342, 777, 08 3, 884, 762, 75 2, 371, 525, 82 1, 468, 147, 56 2, 039, 818, 79 421, 155, 68	29. 30 32. 45 30. 41 29. 35 35. 55 35. 12 35. 49 51. 44
	Total, Pacific States	135, 467, 102. 95	42, 187, 453. 16	31.14
97 98	Hawaii <sup>a</sup> . Porto Rico	. 1, 134, 609. 72 264, 364. 13	644, 463. 12 59, 643. 79	56.80 22.56
į	Total, island possessions	1, 398, 973. 85	704, 106. 91	50. 33
	Total, States, etc	2, 697, 656, 766. 48	716, 781, 088. 90	26.57
	Total, United States	5, 898, 480, 527. 68	1,640,699,518.69	27.82

FEBRUARY 5, 1909—Continued.

	Reserve	required, a	nd the amount	and per cent held	l		
			Hel	d.			
Required.	Specie.	Legal tenders.	Redemption fund.	Available with reserve agents, not exceeding 50 per cent of re- serve required after deducting redemption fund.	Total amount.	Per cent.	
\$39, 082, 835, 01 22, 502, 028, 79 51, 547, 769, 25 1, 466, 543, 21 4, 300, 009, 58 159, 889, 77	\$13, 244, 538. 60 6, 907, 505. 71 20, 182, 444. 68 546, 923. 45 1, 445, 266. 50 133, 984. 00	\$5, 516, 457 3, 342, 746 7, 278, 401 192, 248 600, 462 22, 890	\$1,500,202.50 652,318.50 2,414,777.00 70,100.00 188,364.36 12,500.00	Not exceeding 60 per cent. \$22,549,579.51 13,109,826.18 29,479,795.35 837,865.92 2,466,987.13 88,433.86	\$42, 810, 777. 61 24, 012, 396. 39 59, 355, 418. 03 1, 647, 137. 37 4, 701, 079. 99 257, 807. 86	16. 43 16. 01 17. 27 16. 85 16. 40 24. 19	55 56 56 56 57 58
119, 059, 075. 61	42, 460, 662. 94	16, 953, 204	4, 838, 262. 36	68, 532, 487. 95	132, 784, 617. 25	16.73	
9, 798, 192. 88 5, 294, 283. 76 3, 300, 743. 17 2, 159, 835. 84 4, 909, 423. 82 2, 947, 413. 99 3, 884, 776. 73 1, 785, 072. 62 2, 135, 297. 42 15, 368, 657. 76 2, 117, 704. 01 5, 104, 912. 39 6, 974, 106. 75	3, 154, 209. 79 2, 302, 590. 68 1, 144, 313. 16 704, 239. 85 1, 747, 184. 84 1, 110, 290. 69 2, 330, 475. 20 846, 116. 30 845, 582. 03 7, 212, 224. 98 921, 382. 85 1, 992. 183. 44 3, 163, 931. 08	1,921,707 671,209 603,050 390,330 1,168,006 554,904 616,761 303,354 172,846 2,875,405 303,120 669,380 1,290,707	482, 864. 80 338, 480. 00 262, 923. 90 151, 939. 50 373, 369. 55 152, 680. 00 283, 945. 50 135, 987. 50 125, 975. 00 854. 633. 57 93, 959. 57 438, 108. 00 394, 137. 59	5, 589, 196. 85 2, 973, 482, 26 1, 822, 691, 56 1, 204, 737. 80 2, 721, 632, 691, 56 1, 676, 840, 39 2, 160, 498, 74 1, 205, 593, 45 8, 708, 414, 52 1, 214, 246, 67 2, 836, 082, 63 3, 947, 981, 49	11, 147, 978. 44 6, 285, 761. 94 3, 832, 978. 62 2, 451, 247. 15 6, 010, 192. 95 5, 391, 680. 44 2, 274, 908. 87 2, 349, 996. 48 19, 650, 678. 07 2, 532, 709. 09 5, 935, 754. 07 8, 796, 757. 16	17.06 17.81 17.42 17.02 18.36 17.79 20.82 19.12 16.51 19.18 17.94 17.24 18.92	59 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 70 71
65, 840, 421. 14	27, 474, 724. 89	11,540,779	4,089,004.48	37, 050, 849. 99	80, 155, 358. 36	18.26	
24, 784, 883, 34 14, 160, 760, 43 24, 726, 359, 75 11, 065, 379, 73 11, 039, 808, 68 10, 025, 747, 66 15, 627, 860, 75 4, 050, 865, 00	9,623,957.37 6,881,322.08 10,322,358.98 4,416,621.45 4,435,856.28 4,452,644.31 5,944,273.45 1,595,705.85	4, 211, 949 2, 220, 977 3, 359, 693 1, 860, 707 985, 531 804, 902 1, 742, 083 796, 119	1,142,121,22 741,688.59 1,030,587.50 368,170.00 349,796.50 369,369.50 644,727.03 215,257.25	14, 185, 657, 27 8, 051, 443, 10 14, 217, 463, 35 6, 418, 325, 84 6, 414, 007, 31 5, 793, 826, 90 8, 989, 880, 23 2, 301, 364, 65	29, 163, 684, 86 17, 895, 430, 77 28, 930, 102, 83 13, 063, 824, 29 12, 185, 191, 09 11, 420, 742, 71 17, 320, 963, 71 4, 908, 446, 75	17.65 18.96 17.55 17.71 16.56 17.09 16.63 18.18	72 73 74 75 76 77 78
115, 481, 665. 34	47,672,739.77	15,981,961	4,861,717.59	66, 371, 968. 65	134, 888, 387. 01	17.52	
3, 886, 497, 44 3, 785, 436, 54 7, 835, 152, 86 8, 548, 239, 29 4, 193, 476, 00 1, 710, 735, 58 5, 422, 938, 21 1, 656, 236, 97 6, 154, 302, 43	1, 471, 118, 47 1, 727, 549, 55 3, 096, 467, 80 3, 733, 137, 25 2, 381, 857, 10 859, 737, 24 2, 847, 417, 19 845, 849, 70 2, 929, 767, 72	462, 449 373, 247 740, 981 1, 082, 728 631, 597 137, 807 782, 785 238, 325 780, 361	113, 634, 98 102, 739, 50 321, 488, 00 370, 741, 50 117, 632, 50 55, 922, 50 184, 637, 50 72, 625, 00 332, 314, 87	2, 263, 717, 48 2, 209, 618, 22 4, 508, 198, 92 4, 906, 498, 67 2, 445, 506, 10 992, 887, 85 3, 142, 980, 43 950, 167, 18 3, 493, 192, 54	4,310,919.93 4,413,154.27 8,667,135.72 10,093,105.42 5,576,592.70 2,046,354.59 6,957,820.12 2,106,966.88 7,535,636.13	16.64 17.49 16.59 17.72 19.95 17.94 19.25 19.08 18.37	80 81 82 83 84 85 86 87 88
43, 193, 015. 32	19, 892, 902, 02	5,230,280	1,671,736.35	24,912,767.39	51,707,685.76	17. 96	
3,384,194.85 2,796,601.89 9,541,324.65 1,985,356.37 1,000,492.82 627,122.51 862,157.93 122,814.42	2,177,603.15 2,360,249.79 6,575,072.37 1,089,128.71 575,796.15 493,624.00 570,590.57 321,705.30	102,798 63,090 171,674 120,909 8,702 29,755 116,007 14,785	87,017.00 83,382.00 461,960.00 57,805.00 38,562.50 63,962.50 34,388.00 3,125.00	1,978,306.71 1,627,931.93 5,447,618.79 1,156,530.82 577,158.20 337,896.01 496,661.96 71,813.65	4,345,724.86 4,134,653.72 12,656,325.16 2,424,373.53 1,200,218.85 925,237.51 1,217,647.53 411,428.95	19. 26 22. 18 19. 90 18. 32 17. 99 22. 13 21. 18 50. 25	89 90 91 92 93 94 95 96
20, 320, 065. 44	14, 163, 770. 04	627,720	830, 202. 00	11,693,918.07	27, 315, 610. 11	20. 16	
170, 191. 46 39, 654. 62	350, 095, 90 34, 965, 90	120 3,400	14, 287. 50 5, 000. 00	93, 542. 37 16, 277. 89	458, 045. 77 59, 643. 79	40. 37 22. 56	97 98
209, 846. 08	385, 061. 80	3,520	19, 287. 50	109, 820. 26	517, 689. 56	37. 01	
404, 648, 514. 97	166, 411, 439. 31	55,998,783	18,912,552.53	231, 437, 062. 59	472,759,837.43	17. 52	
1,204,854,455. 27	664, 583, 226. 87	195, 533, 656	29, 985, 042. 03	429,013,432.74	1,319,115,357.64	22.36	

No. 55.—Lawful Money Reserve of the National Banks at Date of APRIL 28, 1909.

			Cash on hand, due reserve agents, a the redemption	and in
	City, State, and Territory.	Net deposits subject to reserve require- ments.	Amount.	Per cent.
	CENTRAL RESERVE CITIES.			<del>-</del>
$\frac{1}{2}$	New York Chicago St. Louis	\$1,177,570,317.87 309,851,012.04 132,323,840.61	\$302, 437, 174. 05   81, 064, 965. 05   33, 666, 849. 65	25. 68 26. 16 25. 44
	Total, central reserve cities	1,619,745,170.52	417, 168, 988. 75	25.76
	OTHER RESERVE CITIES.			
4 5 6 7 8 9	Boston Albany Brooklyn Philadelphia Ptitsburg Baltimore	21,849,370.31 273,144,449.58 163,481,697.69 58,083,000.89	75,512,643.84 10,475,348.33 6,678,343.21 82,260,449.05 46,997,197.27 16,174,753.02	32. 65 30. 73 30. 57 30. 12 28. 75 27. 85
10 11 12 13 14 15 16	Baltimore Washington Savannah New Orleans Dallas Fort Worth Galveston Houston	23, 212, 419, 15 1, 687, 688, 40 20, 670, 721, 60 17, 301, 849, 61 11, 116, 213, 36 3, 217, 978, 30 16, 738, 651, 58	482, 440, 95 6, 384, 747, 68	30. 08 28. 59 30. 89 35. 63 41. 19 38. 78 40. 71
17	San Antonio Waco Louisville Cincinnati Cleveland Columbus Indianapolis	9, 900, 352, 94 3, 785, 958, 66 28, 081, 614, 14 57, 965, 939, 07 54, 154, 676, 70 20, 313, 298, 67 25, 468, 141, 10	6, 160, 153, 20 4, 579, 142, 68 1, 248, 100, 59 6, 814, 227, 45 3, 657, 213, 23 1, 472, 863, 77 8, 791, 719, 28 15, 217, 791, 09 15, 924, 242, 56 7, 564, 233, 73 7, 564, 233, 73 9, 564, 237, 21	36. 94 38. 90 31. 31 26. 25 29. 40 27. 15
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	Indianapolis Detroit Milwaukee Minneapolis St. Paul Cedar Rapids Des Moines	32, 254, 391, 27 40, 615, 484, 46 50, 866, 320, 14 32, 648, 377, 25 7, 976, 572, 23	7,856,433.57 9,564,287.21 10,408,428.32 13,788,858.71 8,670,182.82 1,718,684.26 2,943,208.74	30. 85 29. 65 25. 63 27. 10 26. 56 21. 55 21. 15
30 31 32 33 34 35	Dubuque Kansas City, Mo St. Joseph Lincoln Omaha Kansas City, Kans Topeka Wichita Denver	2,797,379.60	819, 540, 44 24, 256, 817, 14 3, 853, 008, 18 1, 912, 687, 15	29. 30 33. 37 25. 55 28. 64 29. 38 25. 02
36 37 38 39 40 41	Topeka. Wichita Denver. Pueblo. Muskogee Oklahoma City. Seattle		2,873,164,74 900,209,93 2,931,121.19 19,947,286.00 2,004,136.59 1,284,26.20 1,343,952.30 7,494,011.24	32. 10 33. 55 40. 73 29. 58 36. 72 31. 48
42 43 44 45 46 47	Seattle Spokane Tacoma Portland Los Angeles San Francisco	6, 190, 217, 47 6, 597, 020, 64 19, 830, 155, 77 40, 190, 883, 47 66, 844, 963, 72	7, 494, 011. 24 5, 010, 191. 25 1, 752, 940. 45 7, 121, 781. 72 13, 332, 138. 82 22, 272, 532. 91 3, 515, 934. 38	30. 01 30. 95 26. 57 35. 91 33. 17 33. 32
48	Salt Lake City	10, 124, 843. 96	3, 515, 934. 38 508, 973, 605. 20	34. 73
	Total, all reserve cities.	3,276,104,605.97	926, 142, 593. 95	28. 27
	STATES, ETC.			
49 50 51 52 53 54	Maine New Hampshire Vermont Massachusetts Rhode Island Connecticut Total, New England States	125,591,632.33 25,765,027.27 58,931,232.31	7,888,406.90 5,158,600.00 3,703,364.40 30,978,446.43 5,141,892.71 17,019,291.28	23. 39 28. 84 23. 18 24. 67 19. 96 28. 88
	10001, 11011 England Source		00,000,001.72	

APRIL 28, 1909.

	Reserve	required, and		nd per cent held.			
Required.	Specie.	Legal tenders.	Redemption fund.	Available with reserve agents, not exceeding 50 per cent of re- serve required after deducting redemption fund.	Total amount.	Per cent.	
\$294, 392, 579. 47 77, 462, 753. 01 33, 080, 960. 15	\$241, 207, 992. 05 48, 636, 121. 55 27, 089, 023. 15	\$58, 665, 252 31, 698, 791 5, 866, 762	\$2,563,930.00 730,052.50 711,064.50		\$302, 437, 174. 05 81, 064, 965. 05 33, 666, 849. 65	25. 68 26. 16 25. 44	1 2 3
404, 936, 292. 63	316, 933, 136. 75	96,230,805	4,005,047.00		417, 168, 988. 75	25.76	
57, 813, 134. 04 8, 521, 094. 12 5, 462, 342. 58 68, 286, 112. 39 40, 870, 424. 42 14, 520, 975. 22 5, 803, 104. 78 421, 1922. 10 5, 167, 680. 40 4, 325, 462. 40 2, 779, 053. 34 804, 494. 58 4, 184, 662. 89 2, 475, 088. 24 4, 184, 662. 89 2, 475, 088. 24 4, 184, 489. 67 7, 020, 403. 54 14, 491, 484. 77 13, 558, 669. 18 5, 078, 324. 67 7, 020, 403. 54 14, 491, 484. 77 13, 558, 669. 18 5, 078, 324. 67 7, 120, 284. 194. 36 8, 163, 597. 82 8, 063, 597. 82 9, 177, 840. 74 2, 870, 298. 94 1, 1513, 714. 92 12, 244, 635. 48 1, 693, 750. 29 8, 750, 29 8, 744, 535, 48 1, 667, 699, 94 1, 647, 554, 37	28, 464, 814. 30 2, 264, 196. 75 2, 205, 002. 35 32, 760, 185. 36 17, 742, 203. 35 6, 440, 272. 60 2, 719, 534. 20 1, 155, 347. 50 2, 558, 471. 10 1, 452, 837. 05 790, 229. 99 440, 622. 837. 05 1, 269, 650. 35 1, 269, 650. 35 2, 2835, 359. 75 5, 242, 224, 623. 63 2, 338, 533. 54 2, 179, 749. 45 2, 179, 749. 45 3, 179, 404. 28 3, 179, 404. 28 3, 179, 404. 28 6, 248, 792. 20 7, 719, 712. 40 1, 297, 160. 75 6, 269, 538. 45 2, 1964, 974. 50 1, 357, 238. 55 387, 019. 65 5, 569, 530. 45 6, 869, 021. 85 910, 240. 00 285, 905. 60 297, 513. 05 3, 860, 978. 15 2, 276, 764. 45 3, 860, 978. 15 2, 276, 764. 45	4, 997, 567 1, 737, 275 690, 800 3, 782, 310 5, 489, 139 849, 580 454, 949 24, 000 164, 352 1, 055, 660 886, 830 78, 380 628, 227 370, 055 179, 580 1, 145, 877 2, 607, 800 2, 454, 480 1, 003, 404 9, 33, 565 1, 801, 941 1, 630, 346 1, 334, 553 872, 544 93, 400 689, 800 188, 983 1, 342, 855 766, 660 243, 958 1, 931, 718 108, 304 93, 330 86, 377 1, 357, 242 66, 650 214, 460 167, 380 98, 935	409, 300, 00 95, 000, 00 49, 350, 00 49, 350, 00 855, 300, 00 856, 370, 00 250, 750, 00 102, 875, 00 102, 875, 00 118, 750, 00 25, 000, 00 25, 000, 00 218, 800, 00 427, 542, 50 285, 600, 00 115, 900, 00 281, 800, 00 251, 222, 00 72, 150, 00 240, 400, 00 261, 252, 000, 00 261, 050, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00 261, 000, 00	\$28, 701, 917. 02 4, 213, 047. 06 2, 706, 496. 29 33, 715, 406. 20 20, 052, 088. 46 7, 052, 837. 61 2, 776, 177. 39 194, 711. 05 2, 500, 465. 20 2, 111, 293. 70 1, 353, 726. 67 392, 872. 29 2, 053, 906. 44 1, 192, 619. 12 460, 744. 83 3, 400, 801. 77 6, 940, 223. 95 6, 626, 534. 59 2, 216, 238. 92 3, 057, 906. 63 3, 995, 723. 90 4, 799, 853. 57 6, 281, 415. 02 4, 016, 047. 15 9811, 810. 96 1, 441, 201. 94 336, 547. 45 9, 013, 847. 29 1, 743, 187. 43 820, 263. 64 4, 546, 420. 37 1, 363, 122. 19 343, 397. 06 747, 832. 46 6, 060, 442. 74 835, 250. 14 428, 344. 74 521, 334. 97 8, 087, 982. 10 1, 970, 802. 18	62, 573, 598, 32 8, 309, 518, 81 5, 651, 648, 64 71, 113, 201, 56 41, 49, 678, 31 14, 757, 990, 21 6, 201, 410, 52 5, 390, 038, 30 4, 732, 605, 75 3, 112, 386, 66 930, 625, 14 4, 639, 124, 34 2, 922, 174, 47 1, 179, 587, 88 7, 600, 838, 52 15, 217, 791, 69 15, 716, 178, 04 5, 515, 337, 791, 791, 791, 791, 791, 791, 791, 79	27. 06 24. 387 25. 87 26. 04 26. 95 25. 41 26. 72 24. 09 26. 08 27. 35 28. 00 28. 92 27. 71 29. 52 31. 60 25. 80 25. 80 26. 80 2	4 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 8 9 100 111 12 13 1 15 16 6 17 18 19 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 6 27 27 8 29 9 30 31 32 33 33 34 34 34 44 44 43 43 45
4,047,554,37 1,649,255,16 4,957,538,94 10,047,720,87 16,711,240,93 2,531,210,99	2,276,764.45 963,431.70 4,283,232.20 7,279,514.45 11,213,817.55 1,713,059.55	9,740 42,220 602,589 206,349 235,880	25,000.00 75,000.00 266,250.00 703,700.00 60,000.00	1,970,802.18 754,768.75 2,441,269.47 4,890,735.44 8,003,770.46 1,235,605.49	1,752,940.45 6,841,721.67 13,039,088.89 20,127,637.01 3,244,545.04	26.57 34.50 32.44 30.11 32.05	44 45 46 47 48
414,089,858.86	193,071,930.52	43,749,339	7,305,667.00	202,381,037.10	446,507,973.62	26.96	
819,026,151.49	510,005,067.27	139,980,144	11,310,714.00	202,381,037.10	863,676,962.37	26.36	
5,059,298.45 2,683,403.71 2,395,966.83 18,838,744.85 3,864,754.09 8,839,684.85	2,091,005,44 1,114,695,73 787,896,68 6,381,144,05 1,117,826,80 3,700,807,71	468, 232 383, 107 308, 608 3, 242, 814 664, 639 1, 427, 632	284, 103. 55 250, 605. 00 209, 424. 60 1,039, 642. 50 216, 025. 00 641, 880. 00	Not exceeding 60 per cent. 2,865,116,94 1,459,679,23 1,311,925,33 10,679,461,41 2,189,237,45 4,918,682,91	5,708,457.93 3,208,086.96 2,617,854.61 21,343,061.96 4,187,728.25 10,689,002.62	16. 92 17. 93 16. 39 16. 99 16. 25 18. 14	49 50 51 52 53 54
41,681,852.78	15, 193, 376. 41	6, 495, 032	2,641,680.65	23, 424, 103. 27	47,754,192.33	17. 19	
·=======	·			/ <del></del>	I <del></del>		

No. 55.—LAWFUL MONEY RESERVE OF THE NATIONAL BANKS AT DATE OF APRIL 28, 1909—Continued.

ĺ			Cash on hand, due reserve agents, a the redemption	and in
	City, State, and Territory.	Net deposits subject to reserve require- ments.	Amount.	Per cent.
	STATES, ETC.—continued.			
55 56 57 58 59 60	New York. New Jersey. Pennsylvania Delaware. Maryland. District of Columbia.	\$268, 094, 976. 58 152, 025, 023. 10 351, 635, 896. 61 9, 429, 972. 85 28, 789, 815. 89 1, 108, 430. 67	\$60, 972, 719. 97 38, 465, 851. 95 80, 421, 814. 13 2, 115, 683. 21 5, 550, 420. 47 485, 049. 39	22. 74 25. 30 22. 87 22. 44 19. 28 43. 76
	Total, Eastern States	811, 084, 115. 70	188,011,539.12	23. 18
61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73	Virginia West Virginia North Carolina South Carolina Georgia. Florida Alabama. Mississippi Louisiana Texas. Arkansas. Kentucky Tennessee	65, 723, 879. 59 35, 073, 436. 53 22, 767, 726. 05 14, 503, 017. 39 32, 733, 294. 10 21, 900, 239. 04 25, 184, 444. 83 11, 280, 716. 60 14, 077, 888. 27 96, 408, 355. 38 13, 909, 699. 04 35, 211, 435. 04 48, 318, 028. 98	13, 838, 523, 82 8, 066, 876, 91 4, 355, 579, 60 2, 818, 737, 49 7, 508, 517, 26 5, 408, 787, 15 7, 071, 262, 00 3, 491, 595, 21 4, 040, 957, 93 36, 041, 901, 01 4, 297, 456, 78 10, 217, 389, 86 12, 605, 570, 10	21. 06 23. 00 19. 13 19. 44 22. 94 24. 70 28. 08 30. 95 28. 70 37. 38 30. 89 29. 02 26. 09
	Total, Southern States	437,092,160.84	119, 763, 155. 12	27.40
74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81	Ohio Indiana Illinois Michigan Wisconsin Minnesota Iowa Missouri	159, 741, 377. 79 95, 377, 501. 24 164, 028, 779. 27 75, 422, 148. 16 74, 304, 705. 51 75, 554, 404. 47 107, 990, 248. 68 26, 814, 227. 54	36, 760, 863. 97 26, 151, 466. 63 40, 896, 785. 19 17, 408, 777. 47 17, 009, 537. 98 17, 769, 882. 21 26, 706, 757. 15 8, 080, 566. 54	23. 01 27. 42 24. 93 23. 08 22. 89 23. 52 24. 73 30. 14
	Total, Middle States	779, 233, 392. 66	190, 784, 637. 14	24. 48
82 83 84 85 86 87 88 89 90	North Dakota South Dakota Nebraska Kansas Montana Wyoming Colorado New Mexico Oklahoma	27,771,663.45 28,244,698.75 56,669,389.63 57,515,388.31 28,333,486.68 11,834,415.80 37,250,347.92 11,375,757.88 31,726,437.10	7, 427, 590, 88 8, 423, 000, 88 16, 158, 020, 39 19, 923, 359, 35 9, 277, 249, 82 3, 317, 174, 14 14, 967, 804, 01 3, 626, 508, 99 11, 344, 442, 48	26. 75 29. 82 28. 51 34. 64 32. 74 28. 03 40. 18 31. 88 35. 76
	Total, Western States	290, 721, 585. 52	94, 465, 150. 94	32. 49
91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98	Washington Oregon California. Idaho Utah Nevada Arizona Alaska a	24, 652, 296. 79 20, 827, 830. 11 66, 871, 783. 43 14, 162, 998. 60 6, 609, 034. 17 4, 502, 735. 76 6, 133, 277. 78 736, 575. 33	8,076,531.14 7,424,469.61 20,784,289.68 4,031,853.89 2,279,065.49 1,847,214.60 2,469,287.03 287,991.87	32. 76 35. 65 31. 08 28. 47 34. 48 41. 02 40. 26 39. 10
	Total, Pacific States	144, 496, 531. 97	47, 200, 703. 31	32. 67
99 100	Hawaii a Porto Rico	1, 293, 709. 37 261, 158. 78	557, 853, 82 82, 601, 21	43. 12 31. 63
	Total, island possessions	1,554,868.15	640, 455. 03	41.21
	Total, States, etc	2,742,061,673.37	710,755,642.38	25.92
	Total, United States	6,018,166,279.34	1,636,898,236.33	27.20

APRIL 28, 1909—Continued.

	Reserve	required, an	d the amount	and per cent held			<u> </u>
	Held.						
Required.	Specie.	Legal tenders.	Redemption fund.	Available with reserve agents, not exceeding 50 per cent of re- serve required after deducting redemption fund.	Total amount.	Per cent.	
\$40, 214, 246, 49 22, 803, 753, 47 52, 745, 384, 49 1, 414, 495, 93 4, 318, 472, 38 166, 264, 60	\$14,172,502.97 7,525,012.92 20,730,854.72 538,748.00 1,421,813.23 140,530.50	\$5,973,994 3,749,116 7,778,632 234,547 695,137 18,130	\$1,605,037.50 677,793.50 2,531,704.20 76,375.00 196,722.56 12,500.00	Not exceeding 60 per cent. \$23,165,525,39 13,275,575,98 30,128,208.17 802,872.56 2,473,049.89 92,258.76	\$44, 917, 059, 86 25, 227, 498, 40 61, 169, 399, 09 1, 652, 542, 56 4, 786, 722, 68 263, 419, 26	16.75 16.59 17.40 17.52 16.63 23.76	55 56 57 58 60
121,662,617.36	44, 529, 462. 34	18,449,556	5, 100, 132. 76	69,937,490.75	138,016,641.85	17.02	
9, 858, 581, 94 5, 261, 015, 48 3, 415, 158, 91 2, 175, 452, 61 4, 909, 994, 18, 285, 035, 86 3, 777, 666, 72 1, 692, 107, 466, 72 2, 111, 683, 24 14, 461, 253, 31 2, 086, 454, 85 5, 281, 715, 25 7, 247, 704, 35	3, 073, 198. 97 2, 280, 909. 39 1, 144, 968. 86 681, 363. 50 1, 227, 615. 05 2, 370, 422. 58 810, 551. 43 845, 468. 80 7, 080, 790. 18 998, 409. 22 2, 118, 377. 44 3, 528, 287. 93	1,961,079 694,096 627,195 476,268 1,361,071 599,466 578,990 294,774 189,001 2,545,407 365,614 744,998 1,468,742	513, 130. 50 352, 497. 50 271, 072. 50 168, 005. 00 410, 877. 44 193, 852. 50 310, 612. 50 143, 961. 90 125, 412. 50 917, 910. 50 100, 553. 00 454, 664. 50 414, 662. 50	5, 607, 270. 86 2, 945, 110. 78 1, 886, 451. 84 1, 204, 468. 56 2, 699, 470. 00 1, 854, 710. 01 2, 080, 232. 53 928, 887. 35 1, 191, 762. 44 8, 126, 005. 68 1, 191, 541. 11 2, 896, 230. 45 4, 099, 825. 10	11, 154, 679. 33 6, 272, 613, 888. 20 2, 530, 105. 06 6, 221, 588. 7, 643. 56 5, 340, 257. 61 2, 178, 174. 68 2, 351, 644. 74 18, 670, 113. 36 2, 656, 117. 33 6, 214, 270. 39 9, 511, 517. 53	16. 97 17. 88 17. 26 17. 45 19. 01 17. 70 21. 20 19. 31 16. 70 19. 37 19. 10 17. 65 19. 69	61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72
65, 563, 824. 13	27, 910, 533. 65	11,906,701	4, 377, 212. 84	36,711,966.71	80, 906, 414, 20	18. 51	
23, 961, 206. 67 14, 306, 625. 19 24, 604, 316. 89 11, 313, 322. 22 11, 145, 705. 83 11, 333, 160. 67 16, 198, 537. 30 4, 022, 134. 13	9, 477, 310, 28 6, 990, 948, 93 10, 022, 160, 51 4, 223, 285, 97 4, 430, 538, 00 4, 873, 605, 35 6, 041, 174, 85 1, 572, 490, 85	4, 128, 901 2, 341, 458 3, 430, 119 1,777, 436 1,075, 371 811, 617 2,024, 640 776, 176	1, 248, 520, 32 775, 929, 40 1, 109, 595, 00 384, 687, 50 369, 816, 50 412, 050, 00 693, 208, 95 243, 369, 75	13, 627, 611. 81 8, 118, 417. 47 14, 096, 833. 13 6, 557, 180. 83 6, 465, 533. 60 6, 552, 666. 40 9, 303, 197. 01 2, 267, 258. 63	28, 482, 343, 41 18, 226, 753, 80 28, 658, 707, 64 12, 942, 590, 30 12, 341, 259, 10 12, 649, 938, 75 18, 062, 220, 81 4, 859, 295, 23	17. 83 19. 11 17. 47 17. 16 16. 61 16. 74 16. 73 18. 12	74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81
116, 885, 008. 90	47,631,514.74	16, 365, 718	5, 237, 177. 42	66,988,698.88	136, 223, 109. 04	17. 48	
4, 165, 749, 52 4, 236, 704, 81 8, 500, 408, 44 8, 627, 308, 25 4, 250, 023, 00 1, 775, 162, 37 5, 587, 552, 19 1, 706, 363, 68 4, 758, 965, 56	1, 496, 659. 00 1, 819, 357. 84 3, 323, 704. 48 3, 892, 698. 61 2, 517, 215. 35 869, 162. 54 2, 936, 737. 37 904, 630. 50 2, 338, 477. 82	540, 546 417, 712 804, 222 1,122, 107 622, 172 110, 952 708, 813 156, 087 571, 968	130, 185, 48 114, 751, 00 348, 290, 50 398, 234, 00 122, 650, 00 62, 602, 50 202, 357, 50 78, 812, 00 284, 199, 00	2, 421, 338, 42 2, 473, 172, 29 4, 891, 270, 76 4, 937, 444, 55 2, 476, 423, 80 1, 027, 535, 92 3, 231, 116, 81 976, 531, 01 2, 684, 859, 94	4,588,728.90 4,824,993.13 9,367,487,74 10,350,484.16 5,738,461.15 2,070,252.96 7,079,024.68 2,116,060.51 5,879,504.76	16. 52 17. 08 16. 53 18. 00 20. 25 17. 49 19. 00 18. 60 18. 53	82 83 84 85 86 87 88 89 90
43, 608, 237. 82	20,098,643.51	5,054,579	1,742,081.98	25, 119, 693. 50	52,014,997.99	17.89	
3, 697, 844, 52 3, 124, 174, 52 10, 030, 767, 51 2, 124, 449, 79 991, 355, 12 675, 410, 36 919, 991, 67 110, 486, 30	2,116,293.59 2,425,149.67 6,252,249.24 1,274,953.84 465,922.00 455,751.87 586,758.35 233,011.05	114,720 48,295 177,608 146,437 8,710 32,800 98,493 13,072	97, 479. 50 90, 000. 50 490, 262. 50 67, 100. 00 40, 662. 50 76, 950. 00 35, 013. 00 3, 125. 00	2, 160, 219. 01 1, 820, 504. 40 5, 724, 303. 00 1, 234, 409. 87 570, 415. 57 359, 076. 21 530, 987. 20 38, 783. 82	4, 488, 712. 10 4, 383, 949. 57 12, 644, 422. 74 2, 722, 900. 71 1, 085, 710. 07 924, 578. 08 1, 251, 251. 55 287, 991. 87	18. 21 21. 05 18. 91 19. 23 16. 43 20. 53 20. 40 39. 10	91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98
21, 674, 479. 79	13,810,089.61	640, 135	900, 593. 00	12, 438, 699. 08	27,789,516.69	19. 23	
194,056.40 39,173.82	450, 012. 10 30, 098. 55	45 6,300	14, 287. 50 5, 000. 00	93, 509. 22 20, 504. 29	557,853.82 61,902.84	43.12 23.70	99 100
233, 230. 22	480, 110. 65	6,345	19, 287. 50	114,013.51	619,756.66	39.88	-00
411,309,251.00	169, 653, 730. 91	58,918,066	20,018,166.15	234, 734, 665. 70	483, 324, 628. 76	17. 63	
1,230,335,402.49	679, 658, 798. 18	198, 898, 210	31, 328, 880. 15	437, 115, 702. 80	1,347,001,591.13	22, 38	

No. 55.—Lawful Money Reserve of the National Banks at Date of June 23, 1909.

		Cash on hand, due reserve agents, the redemption	and in
City, State, and Territory.	Net deposits subject to reserve require- ments.	Amount.	Per cent.
CENTRAL RESERVE CITIES. New York.	\$1, 191, 954, 242, 24	<b>\$</b> 325 <b>,</b> 077,640.99	27. 27
Chicago. St. Louis.	319, 395, 588. 89 124, 375, 307. 64	82, 191, 309, 55 31, 358, 656, 65	25. 73 25. 21
Total, central reserve cities	1,635,725,138.77	438, 627, 607. 19	26.82
OTHER RESERVE CITIES.		440 00	
Boston.	234,664,736.30	71,556,442.92 12,261.837.68	30. 49 32. 84
Brooklyn	22, 462, 587. 25	71,556,442.92 12,261,837.68 6,576,742.37	29.28
Philadelphia Pittsburg.	285, 589, 872. 05 170, 175, 221, 98	83, 110, 435, 65 46, 996, 917, 82	29. 10 27. 62
Baltimore	58,964,030.40	83, 110, 435, 65 46, 996, 917, 82 15, 822, 864, 65 6, 747, 768, 10 373, 353, 85 6, 934, 799, 08 5, 356, 352, 70	26.8
Washington Savannah	1, 383, 305, 29	0,747,768.10 373.353.85	30. 9 26. 9
New Orleans	20, 712, 073. 96	6,934,799.08	33. 48
Dallas   Fort Worth	16,086,257.70	5, 356, 352. 70 3, 474, 365. 04	33. 3 33. 5
Galveston		1,023,883.16	35.8
HoustonSan Antonio	15, 618, 926, 97 10, 069, 300, 93	5, 366, 035. 53 3, 650, 254. 80	34. 36 36. 28
Waco	3,744,041.16	1 . 252 . 455 . 32	33. 4
Louisville. Cincinnati.	58 282 507 92	7, 908, 588. 66 16, 421, 750. 88	29. 98 28. 18
Cleveland	58, 526, 394. 00	1 20, 119, 658, 42	34. 39
Columbus. Indianapolis.	20, 582, 991. 03 27, 213, 154. 32	5, 311, 520. 18 10, 230, 064. 86	25.83 37.59
Detroit Milwaukee	33, 127, 182, 19	9,814,221.18 10,976,596.94	29.6
Minneapolis	49, 072, 111, 95	12,814,934.83	26. 7 26. 1
St. Paul Cedar Rapids	32, 358, 243, 04	9,116,663.28 1,747,535.35	28. 1 23. 1
Des Moines	13,601,936,38	3,126,487.06	22.9
Dubuque. Kansas City, Mo.	2,621,859.46 71,005,897.16	712,038.06 22,530,617.92	27. 1 31. 7
St. Joseph	14,389,518.63	3,850,808.75	26.7
Lincoln Omaha.	37 394 691 09	1,485,427.26 11,640,253.82	22. 4 31. 1
Kansas City, Kans	10,512,393.44	2,393,514.60	22.7
Topeka. Wichita		822, 425, 45 1,931,794, 75	30.4
Denver	49,613,593,49	20,379,000.83	41.0
Pueblo Muskogee	7,229,884.42 3,454,930.04	1,821,431.51 1,028,466.54	25. 1 29. 7
Oklahoma City	5,001,699.80	1,919,346.02	38.3
Seattle. Spokane.		7,765,873.58 4,529,811.76	30. 3 28. 9
Tacoma	6,634,603,89	1,604,823.94	24. 1
Portland. Los Angeles.	19,931,450.17 40,396,636.40	7,470,145.69 11,567,172,36	37. 4 28. 6
San Francisco	68,171,330.02	11,567,172.36 22,602,033.81 3,007,082.00	33. 1
Salt Lake City		<b></b>	31. 4
Total, other reserve cities		507,154,648.96	30. 1
Total, all reserve cities	3,317,592,342.39	945,782,256.15	28. 5
STATES, ETC.			
Maine. New Hampshire.	34,217,231.66 18,058,702.85 16,302,843.52	7, 476, 404. 95 4, 912, 486. 40	21. 8 27. 2
Vermont.	16, 302, 843. 52	3,963,644.65	24.3
Massachusetts. Rhode Island.	. 128,027,692,69	30, 151, 491. 87 5, 545, 080. 90	23. 5 21. 1
Connecticut.	61, 267, 879. 73	17,596,337.49	28.7
Total, New England States	284, 154, 243. 40	69,645,446.26	24.5
LOUIS TION DISCOULD DIGITO	201, 101, 210. 40	00,010,110.20	44.

## EACH REPORT DURING YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 1, 1909—Continued.

JUNE 23, 1909.

	Reserve	equired, and	the amount a	nd per cent held.			
		-	He	ld.			
Required.	Specie.	Legal tenders.	Redemption fund.	Available with reserve agents, not exceeding 50 per cent of re- serve required after deducting redemption fund.	Total amount.	Per cent.	
\$297, 988, 560. 56 79, 848, 897. 22 31, 093, 826. 91	\$263, 294, 752. 99 51, 665, 030. 05 24, 951, 239. 15	\$59,186,058 29,792,727 5,610,953	\$2,596,830.00 733,552.50 796,464.50		\$325,077,640.99 82,191,309.55 31,358,656.65	27. 27 25. 73 25. 21	
408, 931, 284. 69	339,911,022.19	94,589,738	4,126,847.00		438,627,607.19	26.82	
58, 666, 184, 08 9, 334, 636, 95 5, 615, 646, 81 71, 397, 468, 01 14, 741, 007, 60 5, 447, 272, 45 345, 826, 32 5, 178, 018, 49 4, 731, 872, 13 874, 13 875, 1	26,505,293,40 2,383,793,50 2,563,157.30 33,801,785.46 16,948,891,45 6,141,736.90 2,684,420.05 193,371.65 403,126.25 693,371.65 403,126.25 1,934,828.75 1,329,938.45 3,488,678.80 2,522,658.90 4,833,649.60 2,522,658.90 4,833,649.60 2,522,658.90 4,833,649.60 2,522,658.90 4,833,649.60 2,522,658.90 4,833,649.80 2,142,400.60 232,940.10 7,136,965.50 1,246,843.25 535,548.10 4,100,576.50 1,246,943.25 535,548.10 4,100,576.50 1,246,949.50 868,789.48 301,112,55 392,364.35 3,676,717.90 2,291,824.00 750,033.85 3,676,717.90 2,291,824.00 750,033.85 3,676,717.90 2,291,824.00 750,033.85 1,767,25,398.75 1,767,25,388.75 1,767,25,388.75 1,767,25,388.75	4, 907, 296 1, 962, 439 417, 785 3, 688, 398 5, 407, 575 690, 760 480, 777 17, 500 810, 900 86, 145 503, 353 339, 360 877, 225 810, 900 86, 144 503, 353 32, 412, 250 828, 504 481, 433 2, 412, 250 828, 504 981, 890 2, 184, 143 1, 494, 502 972, 166 826, 820 972, 166 826, 820 114, 872 1, 435, 675 646, 020 204, 613 1, 178, 922 204, 613 1, 178, 922 204, 613 1, 178, 925 101, 194, 331 58, 755 5131, 570 348, 537 178, 814 59, 280 442, 984 169, 069 442, 984 169, 069	406, 800. 00 95, 000. 00 49, 350. 00 852, 050. 00 852, 050. 00 852, 750. 00 225, 750. 00 32, 500. 00 168, 000. 00 93, 775. 00 66, 100. 00 25, 000. 00 228, 700. 00 240, 445. 00 240, 400. 00 153, 750. 00 240, 400. 00 153, 750. 00 240, 400. 00 250, 762. 00 74, 480. 00 240, 400. 00 153, 750. 00 130, 000. 00 240, 400. 00 153, 750. 00 153, 750. 00 153, 750. 00 153, 750. 00 153, 750. 00 153, 750. 00 153, 750. 00 153, 750. 00 26, 250. 00 144, 650. 00 27, 762. 00 28, 762. 00 28, 762. 00 29, 780. 00 21, 750. 00 23, 550. 00 117, 300. 00 23, 600. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 251, 250. 00 251, 250. 00	\$29, 129, 692, 03 4, 619, 818, 47 2, 783, 148, 40 35, 272, 709, 00 20, 856, 528, 99 7, 167, 053, 80 2, 610, 761, 22 130, 006, 85 2, 505, 009, 24 1, 963, 894, 71 1, 261, 462, 86 347, 561, 08 1, 905, 240, 87 1, 213, 737, 61 455, 505, 14 3, 186, 808, 27 7, 062, 209, 99 7, 182, 349, 25 2, 506, 773, 87 3, 276, 263, 29 4, 103, 657, 77 5, 006, 280, 21 6, 057, 138, 99 3, 979, 780, 38 933, 803, 85 1, 668, 217, 04 314, 607, 43 8, 803, 412, 14 1, 775, 689, 82 715, 486, 16 4, 623, 327, 74 978, 485, 35 287, 309, 85 727, 730, 59 6, 139, 824, 18 870, 337, 03 423, 216, 25 613, 412, 47 3, 164, 038, 92 1, 902, 625, 85 8, 151, 166, 09 2, 453, 931, 27 4, 147, 539, 61 8, 163, 316, 29 4, 147, 539, 61 8, 163, 316, 29 4, 147, 539, 61 8, 163, 316, 29 4, 147, 539, 61 8, 163, 316, 29 4, 147, 539, 61	60, 949, 081. 43 9, 061, 050. 97 5, 813, 440. 70 73, 614, 942. 46 44, 043, 742. 94 14, 406, 450. 70 5, 951, 708. 733. 85 5, 282, 299. 09 4, 210, 332. 36 2, 830, 934. 51 855, 582. 33 4, 437, 672. 62 2, 972, 886. 06 1, 119, 664. 74 6, 815, 392. 17 15, 366, 518. 63 16, 490, 618. 30 5, 212, 176. 52 7, 996, 994. 09 8, 840, 782. 27 10, 557, 473. 05 11, 579, 225. 44 7, 867, 685. 86 1, 548, 315. 45 3, 088, 079. 44 2, 822, 425. 45 1, 483, 647. 74 1, 483, 647. 74 1, 483, 647. 74 1, 719, 179, 1755. 13 1, 871, 1915. 13 1, 871, 1915. 13 1, 871, 1918. 80 1, 377, 913. 82 7, 086, 229. 85 1, 604, 823. 94 4, 366, 229. 85 1, 604, 823. 94 1, 1567, 172. 36	25. 97 24. 27. 28. 25. 78 25. 88 24. 43 27. 31. 26. 99 25. 50 26. 17 27. 33 29. 80 25. 81 29. 90 25. 81 29. 90 25. 81 20. 29. 90 25. 81 26. 32 29. 90 25. 81 20. 20. 20. 20. 20. 20. 20. 20. 20. 20.	111111111111111111111111111111111111111
2,387,816.38	\ <del></del>	87,975	50,000.00	1,168,908.19	20, 120, 853, 75 2, 868, 093, 69	30.03	4
420, 466, 800. 90	188, 087, 336, 79	41,297,816	7,357,439.50	205, 272, 659, 37	442,015,251.66	26. 28 26. 54	
5, 132, 584, 75 2, 708, 805, 43 2, 445, 426, 53 19, 204, 153, 90 3, 941, 983, 94 9, 190, 181, 96	527, 998, 358. 98 2, 090, 387. 14 1, 115, 205. 77 771, 720. 90 6, 271, 487. 18 1, 205, 320. 80 3, 724, 446. 71	424,744 386,431 327,644 3,185,116 607,352 1,341,877	282, 603, 55 248, 205, 00 225, 175, 00 1, 044, 575, 00 214, 725, 00 615, 067, 50	205, 272, 659. 37  Not exceeding 60 per cent. 2, 909, 988. 71 1, 476, 360. 25 1, 332, 150. 91 10, 895, 747. 34 2, 236, 355. 36 5, 145, 068. 67	5,707,723.40 3,226,202.02 2,656,690.81 21,396,925.52 4,263,753.16 10,826,459.88	16. 68 17. 87 16. 30 16. 71 16. 22 17. 67	5 5 5 5
42, 623, 136. 51	15, 178, 568. 50	6,273,164	2,630,351.05	23, 995, 671. 24	48,077,754.79	16.92	

# No. 55.—LAWFUL MONEY RESERVE OF THE NATIONAL BANKS AT DATE OF JUNE 23, 1909—Continued.

			Cash on hand, du reserve agents, the redemption	and in
	City, State, and Territory.	Net deposits subject to reserve require- ments.	Amount.	Per cent.
}	STATES, ETC continued.			
55 56 57 58 59 60	New York New Jersey Pennsylvania Delaware Maryland District of Columbia	\$274, 903, 611. 58 150, 597, 278. 04 353, 813, 150. 01 9, 848, 194. 18 28, 793, 309. 30 1, 062, 356. 74	\$60, 102, 979. 91 34, 960, 158. 05 78, 501, 894. 86 2, 377, 303. 86 5, 337, 864. 10 479, 185. 05	21. 86 23. 21 22. 19 24. 14 18. 54 45. 10
	Total, Eastern States	819, 017, 899. 85	181,759,385.83	22. 19
61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73	Virginia West Virginia North Carolina South Carolina Georgia Florida Alabama Mississippi Louislana Texas Arkansas Kentucky Tennessee	66, 577, 744, 73 35, 533, 536, 41 21, 582, 750, 46 14, 087, 815, 93 31, 011, 476, 09 21, 061, 467, 44 24, 200, 104, 93 10, 370, 065, 12 13, 304, 332, 00 91, 918, 387, 06 13, 021, 780, 53 33, 997, 689, 76 47, 635, 320, 03	13,051,076,18 8,045,449,82 3,852,645,69 2,480,655,94 6,489,190,45 4,762,641,38 6,683,572,91 2,777,603,47 3,901,864,04 31,172,753,41 3,678,297,78 8,961,962,47 12,184,598,44	19. 60 22. 64 17. 85 17. 61 20. 93 22. 61 27. 62 26. 78 29. 33 33. 91 28. 25 26. 36 25. 58
	Total, Southern States	424, 302, 470. 49	108, 042, 311. 98	25.46
74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81	Ohio Indiana Illinois Michigan Wisconsin Minnesota Iowa Missouri	166, 485, 538, 38 96, 992, 927, 36 168, 234, 272, 85 74, 574, 415, 42 74, 292, 635, 53 78, 408, 983, 94 106, 792, 560, 17 26, 388, 983, 51	40, 653, 265. 72 26, 730, 639. 10 43, 341, 808. 81 16, 540, 547. 02 16, 981, 161. 87 19, 707, 859. 12 25, 828, 917. 08 8, 034, 494. 52	24. 42 27. 56 25. 76 22. 18 22. 86 25. 13 24. 19 30. 45
	Total, Middle States	792, 170, 317. 16	197, 818, 693. 24	24. 97
82 83 84 85 86 87 88 89	North Dakota. South Dakota. Nebraska. Kansas. Montana Wyoming Colorado New Mexico. Oklahoma	26, 641, 251, 35 27, 807, 786, 07 57, 126, 324, 48 56, 019, 013, 13 28, 747, 564, 25 11, 911, 409, 87 36, 680, 052, 57 12, 099, 957, 44 30, 214, 268, 60	5,919,430.67 7,149,488.91 16,385,000.41 18,105,370.21 8,888,319.27 3,389,362.97 13,592,263.72 4,009,206.09 9,964,634.34	22. 22 25. 71 28. 68 32. 32 30. 92 28. 46 37. 06 33. 13 32. 98
	Total, Western States	287, 247, 627. 76	87, 403, 076. 59	30. 43
91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98	Washington Oregon California Idaho Utah Nevada Arizona Alaska a	24, 543, 600, 70 21, 953, 003, 74 67, 761, 839, 21 14, 670, 574, 05 7, 298, 873, 53 4, 898, 222, 03 6, 414, 443, 50 698, 091, 43	7, 424, 006. 73 7, 288, 792. 03 19, 830, 336. 56 4, 446, 215. 65 2, 433, 491. 70 2, 261, 408. 20 2, 455, 912. 13 103, 566. 08	30. 25 33. 20 29. 26 30. 31 33. 34 46. 16 38. 29 14. 84
	Total, Pacific States	148, 238, 648. 19	46, 243, 729. 08	31. 20
99 100	Hawaii Porto Rico	1,584,895.09 200,717.61	839, 103, 96 82, 033, 97	52. 94 40. 87
	Total, island possessions	1,785,612.70	921, 137. 93	51.58
	Total, States, etc	2,756,916,819.55	691,833,780.91	25.09
	Total, United States	6,074,509.161.94	1,637,616,037.06	26. 96

## EACH REPORT DURING YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 1, 1909-Continued.

JUNE 23, 1909—Continued.

	Reserve	required, an	d the amount	and per cent held			
	1		He	ld.			
Required.	Specie.	Legal tenders.	Redemption fund.	Available with reserve agents, not exceeding 50 per cent of reserve required after deducting redemption fund.	Total amount.	Per cent.	
\$41, 235, 541, 74 22, 589, 591, 71 53, 071, 972, 50 1, 477, 229, 13 4, 318, 996, 39 159, 353, 51	\$14,511,980.06 7,214,064.80 20,759,725.58 535,433.55 1,417,858.17 123,617.00	\$5,720,427 3,739,147 7,493,871 233,772 641,602 18,770	\$1,602,687.50 702,730.50 2,519,275.00 75,025.00 191,522.56 12,500.00	Not exceeding 60 per cent. \$23,779,712.54 13,132,116.72 30,331,618.50 841,322.47 2,476,484.30 88,112.10	\$45, 614, 807. 10 24, 788, 059. 02 61, 104, 490. 08 1, 685, 553. 02 4, 727, 467. 03 242, 999. 10	16. 59 16. 46 17. 27 17. 12 16. 42 22. 87	5 5 5 5 6
122,852,684.98	44, 562, 679. 16	17,847,589	5, 103, 740. 56	70, 649, 366. 63	138, 163, 375. 35	16.87	
9, 986, 661. 71 5, 330, 030. 46 3, 237, 412. 57 2, 113, 172. 39 4, 651, 721. 41 3, 159, 220. 12 3, 630, 015. 74 1, 555, 509. 77 1, 995, 649. 80 13, 787, 758. 06 1, 953, 267. 06 5, 099, 653. 46 7, 145, 298. 00	3, 164, 245, 29 2, 180, 452, 48 1, 085, 290, 72 655, 626, 09 1, 511, 060, 82 1, 169, 752, 93 2, 360, 916, 83 705, 073, 98 821, 242, 79 6, 754, 542, 95 904, 517, 20 2, 193, 053, 83 3, 450, 425, 95	1,995,613 654,894 614,937 483,299 1,109,062 587,302 557,982 260,868 172,117 2,089,356 310,767 659,513 1,237,507	507, 084, 50 348, 397, 50 268, 469, 45 160, 087, 50 402, 973, 71 185, 564, 50 322, 637, 50 142, 489, 40 125, 112, 50 919, 630, 50 103, 488, 50 486, 479, 50 390, 262, 50	5, 687, 746, 32 2, 988, 979, 77 1, 781, 365, 87 1, 171, 850, 93 2, 549, 248, 62 1, 784, 193, 36 1, 984, 426, 94 847, 812, 22 1, 122, 322, 38 7, 720, 876, 53 1, 109, 867, 44 2, 767, 904, 37 4, 053, 021, 30	11, 354, 689, 11 6, 172, 723, 75 3, 750, 083, 04 2, 470, 883, 52 5, 632, 345, 15 5, 225, 963, 27 1, 956, 243, 60 2, 240, 794, 67 17, 484, 405, 98 2, 428, 639, 60 6, 106, 950, 70 9, 131, 216, 75	17. 05 17. 37 17. 38 17. 54 18. 16 17. 70 21. 59 18. 86 16. 84 19. 02 18. 65 17. 96 19. 17	61 61 61 61 62 63 64 65 70 71 71 71
63, 645, 370. 57	26, 956, 201. 86	10, 793, 217	4, 362, 677. 06	35, 569, 616. 05	77,681,711.97	18.31	
24, 972, 830, 76 14, 548, 939, 10 25, 235, 140, 93 11, 186, 162, 31 11, 143, 895, 33 11, 761, 347, 59 16, 018, 884, 03 3, 958, 347, 53	9,634,417.69 6,908,780.43 10,086,288.88 4,072,709.90 4,349,041.50 4,447,265.14 5,974,228.31 1,533,664.75	4,115,350 2,107,445 3,462,942 1,814,423 928,065 762,592 1,672,165 731,510	1,261,148.25 761,503.80 1,122,429.80 388,262.50 378,316.50 421,872.00 694,463.35 248,327.25	14, 227, 009. 50 8, 272, 461. 18 14, 467, 626. 67 6, 478, 739. 88 6, 459, 347. 29 6, 803, 685. 35 9, 194, 652. 40 2, 226, 012. 16	29, 237, 925, 44 18, 050, 190, 41 29, 139, 287, 35 12, 754, 135, 28 12, 114, 770, 29 12, 435, 414, 49 17, 535, 509, 06 4, 739, 514, 16	17. 56 18. 61 17. 32 17. 10 16. 31 15. 86 16. 42 17. 96	74 78 76 77 78 79 80 81
118, 825, 547. 58	47,006,396.60	15, 594, 492	5, 276, 323, 45	68, 129, 534. 43	136, 006, 746. 48	17.17	
3,996,187.70 4,171,167.91 8,568,948.67 8,402,851.97 4,312,134.64 1,786,711.48 5,502,007.88 1,814,993.62 4,532,140.29	1,352,912.22 1,712,907.99 3,330,572.83 3,806,143.66 2,454,695.10 809,878.28 2,599,116.55 804,827.15 2,127,399.52	400, 256 377, 130 782, 264 1, 125, 525 501, 735 82, 751 746, 296 197, 928 506, 158	139, 360, 48 112, 716, 00 348, 492, 00 382, 697, 75 120, 562, 50 64, 232, 50 206, 300, 50 75, 232, 50 273, 933, 57	2, 314, 096, 33 2, 435, 071, 14 4, 932, 274, 00 4, 812, 092, 53 2, 514, 943, 28 1, 033, 487, 38 3, 177, 424, 43 1, 043, 856, 66 2, 554, 924, 03	4, 206, 625, 03 4, 637, 825, 13 9, 393, 602, 83 10, 126, 458, 94 5, 591, 935, 88 1, 990, 349, 16 6, 729, 137, 48 2, 121, 844, 31 5, 462, 415, 12	15. 79 16. 68 16. 44 18. 08 19. 45 16. 71 18. 35 17. 54 18. 08	82 83 84 85 86 87 88 89 90
43,087,144.16	18,998,453.30	4,720,043	1,723,527.80	24, 818, 169. 78	50, 260, 193. 88	17.50	
3, 681, 540, 11 3, 292, 950, 56 10, 164, 275, 88 2, 200, 586, 11 1, 094, 831, 03 734, 733, 30 962, 166, 53 104, 713, 71	2,000,330.47 2,244,628.38 6,185,428.36 1,138,502.26 463,970.30 384,706.37 566,178.90 66,597.50	115, 351 52, 510 215, 295 109, 401 16, 764 21, 934 96, 663 24, 474	100,959.50 93,926.00 499,835.00 62,650.00 41,162.50 77,262.50 35,013.00 3,125.00	2,148,348.36 1,919,414.73 5,798,664.52 1,282,761.66 632,201.11 394,482.48 556,292.11 9,369.58	4,364,989.33 4,310,479.11 12,699,222.88 2,593,314.92 1,154,097.91 878,385.35 1,254,147.01 103,566.08	17. 78 19. 64 18. 76 17. 68 15. 81 17. 93 19. 55 14. 84	91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98
22, 235, 797. 23	13, 050, 342. 54	652, 392	913, 933. 50	12,741,534.55	27, 358, 202. 59	18. 46	
237, 734. 26 30, 107. 64	358, 536, 80 31, 472, 40	310 6,000	2,212.50 5,000.00	141, 313. 05 15, 064. 58	502, 372. 35 57, 536. 98	31. 70 28. 67	99 100
267, 841. 90	390,009.20	6,310	7,212.50	156, 377. 63	559, 909. 33	31.35	
413, 537, 522. 93	166, 142, 651. 16	55, 887, 207	20,017,765.92	236, 060, 270. 31	478, 107, 894. 39	17. 34	
1,242,935,608. 52	694, 141, 010. 14	191,774,761	31, 502, 052. 42	441, 332, 929. 68	1,358,750,753.24	22. 37	

# No. 55.—Lawful Money Reserve of the National Banks at Date of September 1, 1909.

			Cash on hand, dureserve agents, the redemption	and in
Total, ce  1 New York 2 Chicago 3 St. Louis  Total, ce  4 Boston 5 Albany 6 Brooklyn 7 Philadelphia 8 Pittsburg 9 Baltimore 10 Washington 11 Savannah 12 New Orleans 13 Dallas 14 Fort Worth 15 Galveston 16 Houston 17 San Antonio 18 Waco 19 Louisville 20 Cincinnati 21 Cleveland	City, State, and Territory.	Net deposits subject to reserve require- ments.	Amount.	Per cent.
	CENTRAL RESERVE CITIES.			
2	New York Chicago St. Louis.	\$1,179,387,229.00 318,505,124.83 126,726,288.59	\$304, 609, 967, 97 77, 408, 010, 00 31, 328, 883, 89	25. 83 24. 30 24. 72
	Total, central reserve cities	1,624,618,642.42	413, 346, 861. 86	25.44
	OTHER RESERVE CITIES.			
5 6 7 8 9	Boston Albany Brooklyn Philadelphia Pittsburg Baltimore	225, 957, 885, 41 35, 734, 600, 14 22, 227, 673, 53 288, 730, 418, 55 171, 412, 365, 29 58, 504, 183, 08	65, 659, 021, 96 11, 140, 367, 15 6, 816, 670, 09 79, 618, 143, 86 45, 610, 529, 28 14, 769, 592, 65	29.06 31.18 30.67 27.58 26.61 25.25
11 12 13 14 15	Washington Savannah New Orleans Dallas Fort Worth Galveston	21, 426, 474. 71 1, 310, 341. 69 20, 164, 348. 82 15, 179, 161. 46 9, 851, 405. 25 2, 753, 662. 75	5, 752, 068. 15 367, 632. 04 5, 825, 387. 52 3, 630, 041. 51 2, 287, 399. 04 845. 426. 85	26. 85 28. 06 28. 89 23. 91 23. 22 30. 70
16 17 18 19 20 21	Houston. San Antonio Waco Louisville Cincinnati Cleveland	15, 894, 512. 45 9, 183, 069. 32 3, 554, 487. 71 25, 256, 597. 80 60, 593, 415. 52	4,941,010.75 2,829,043.61 930,513.06 6,776,524.82 15,407,399.63 16,509,307.92 4,800,338.55 9,461,722.96	31.09 30.80 26.17 26.83 25.43 27.71
22 23 24 25 26 27	Columbus Indianapolis Detroit Milwaukee Minneapolis St. Paul	59, 583, 123, 29 19, 737, 666, 89 29, 342, 594, 40 37, 461, 016, 75 44, 640, 762, 35 55, 243, 059, 85 34, 916, 479, 11	11, 373, 097, 80 13, 642, 983, 22 17, 118, 415, 01 11, 627, 462, 10	24.32 32.25 30.37 30.56 30.99 33.30 21.65
28 29 30 31 32 33	Cedar Rapids.  Des Moines  Dubuque  Kansas City, Mo  St. Joseph  Lincoln	72,765,429.82 15,412,992.16 6,829,632.94	1, 579, 646, 77 3, 108, 215, 16 745, 502, 08 23, 127, 702, 35 4, 697, 799, 21 1, 682, 397, 52 11, 718, 938, 59	22. 80 28. 78 31. 78 30. 48 24. 63 29. 61
34 35 36 37 38 39	Omaha. South Omaha. Kansas City, Kans. Topeka Wichita. Denver.	8, 385, 269. 79 11, 217, 226. 48 2, 856, 617. 60 6, 492, 987. 91	2,664,635.10 3,324,945.67 912,081.67	31.78 29.64 31.93 32.50 39.80
40 41 42 43 44 45	Pueblo Muskogee Oklahoma City Seattle Spokane Tacoma	3,354,730.61 5,631,245.64 27,610,005.67 16,813,207.59 6,399,836.37	2,110,385,15 19,752,649,50 1,761,370,87 1,003,872,63 1,930,348,58 9,916,491,68 5,179,873,65 1,877,404,54 7,396,664,89	25. 38 29. 92 34. 28 35. 92 30. 81 29. 34
46 47 48 49	Portland Los Angeles San Francisco Salt Lake City	73, 841, 807. 78 10, 089, 847. 02	11,082,979.88 22,961,397.39 2,957,414.14	34. 19 26. 92 31. 10 29. 31
	Total, other reserve cities		499, 234, 816. 53	29.05
	Total, all reserve cities	3,343,447,180.41	912, 581, 678. 39	27.29
50 51 52 53 54	STATES, ETC.  Maine. New Hampshire. Vermont. Massachusetts. Rhode Island. Connecticut	19, 672, 919, 77 16, 666, 523, 27 129, 668, 803, 04 27, 346, 198, 31	8, 494, 061, 34 6, 284, 949, 22 4, 196, 969, 49 29, 943, 110, 17 5, 570, 577, 16	23. 08 31. 95 25. 18 23. 09 20. 38
55	Connecticut		16,613,701.72 71,103,369.10	27.11

## EACH REPORT DURING YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 1, 1909—Continued.

SEPTEMBER 1, 1909.

	Reserve r	equired, and	the amount a	nd per cent held.			
			Hel	d.			
Required.	Specie.	Legal tenders.	Redemption fund.	Available with reserve agents, not exceeding 50 per cent of re- serve required after deducting redemption fund.	Total amount.	Per cent.	
\$294, 846, 807. 25 79, 626, 281. 21 31, 681, 572. 14	\$244, 874, 641, 97 48, 332, 553, 00 25, 977, 306, 39	\$57,057,516 28,311,402 4,444,563	\$2,677,810.00 764,055.00 907,014.50		\$304,609,967.97 77,408,010.00 31,328,883.89	25. 83 24. 30 24. 72	1 2 3
406, 154, 660. 60	319, 184, 501. 36	89, 813, 481	4,348,879.50		413,346,861.86	25.44	
56, 489, 471. 35 8, 933, 650. 04 5, 556, 918. 38 72, 182, 604. 64 28, 853, 901. 32 14, 626, 045. 77 5, 356, 618. 68 327, 585. 42 5, 041, 087. 76 3, 794, 790. 36 2, 462, 851. 31 2, 295, 767. 33 888, 621. 93 6, 314, 149. 45 15, 148, 353. 88 14, 893, 780. 82 4, 934, 416. 72 7, 335, 648. 60 9, 365, 254. 19 11, 160, 190. 59 13, 810, 764. 96 8, 729, 119, 364. 60 9, 365, 254. 19 11, 160, 190. 59 13, 810, 764. 96 8, 729, 119, 368. 62 714, 154. 96 2, 096, 317. 45 2, 804, 306. 62 714, 154. 96 12, 407, 508. 08 1, 735, 264. 98 12, 407, 508. 08 1, 735, 202. 95 838, 682. 65 1, 407, 811. 41 6, 902, 501. 42 4, 203, 301. 90 5, 408, 300. 48 10, 292, 257. 95 18, 460, 451. 95	23, 108, 258, 06 2, 196, 701, 51 2, 272, 533, 45 31, 618, 761, 51 16, 885, 417, 25 4, 883, 468, 00 2, 393, 3078, 80 99, 769, 00 2, 195, 272, 90 1, 315, 480, 70 752, 758, 15 1, 124, 619, 10 414, 808, 15 1, 124, 619, 10 414, 808, 15 1, 124, 619, 10 1, 979, 443, 30 3, 222, 331, 95 2, 892, 800, 559, 42 6, 724, 968, 13 1, 979, 443, 30 3, 222, 331, 95 2, 892, 800, 397, 340, 91 4, 811, 434, 70 3, 179, 907, 340 1, 184, 598, 25 588, 335, 35 3, 804, 480 615, 022, 30 6, 396, 699, 55 300, 424, 35 478, 866, 60 3, 825, 382, 70 974, 154, 866, 60 3, 825, 382, 70 974, 154, 866, 60 3, 825, 382, 70 974, 154, 866, 60 3, 825, 382, 70 974, 154, 806, 35 6, 602, 549, 35 6, 602, 549, 35 6, 602, 549, 35 1, 706, 531, 80	4, 948, 897 2, 278, 392 498, 480 4, 339, 001 5, 289, 081 1, 000, 304 544, 495 9, 700 188, 930 555, 040 555, 040 555, 040 555, 883 43, 425 420, 690 318, 650 183, 390 774, 865 2, 442, 177 787, 544 941, 600 2, 507, 907 1, 205, 422 2, 154, 345 1, 337, 226 83, 200 642, 500 61, 300 1, 370, 670 317, 865 47, 105 80, 700 86, 180 1, 381, 125 94, 000 107, 137 415, 215 240, 791 36, 459 177, 137 415, 215 240, 791 36, 459 177, 154 475, 144 134, 175 111, 550	408, 150, 00 95, 000, 00 49, 350, 00 864, 950, 00 833, 597, 50 414, 900, 00 250, 705, 00 32, 500, 00 18, 750, 00 114, 250, 00 25, 700, 00 223, 500, 00 223, 500, 00 223, 500, 00 223, 500, 00 223, 500, 00 221, 202, 202, 202, 202, 202, 202, 202,	\$28, 040, 660, 67 4, 419, 325, 01 2, 753, 784, 19 35, 658, 827, 31 21, 009, 746, 91 7, 105, 572, 88 2, 552, 934, 33 147, 542, 71 2, 436, 543, 60 1, 660, 695, 81 , 927, 057, 89 334, 832, 84 1, 929, 689, 05 1, 102, 958, 66 307, 314, 86 3, 045, 324, 72 6, 976, 662, 71 7, 069, 737, 82 1, 911, 448, 75 3, 542, 130, 80 4, 648, 127, 09 5, 459, 670, 29 6, 824, 632, 48 4, 295, 184, 88 901, 830, 26 1, 670, 986, 65 310, 715, 37 9, 011, 678, 72 1, 903, 624, 02 839, 614, 11 4, 903, 129, 78 1, 033, 508, 72 1, 379, 678, 31 349, 577, 20 802, 248, 48 6, 166, 879, 04 7, 466, 32 407, 466, 3	56, 505, 965. 73 8, 989, 418. 52 5, 574, 147. 64 72, 501, 5643, 404, 244. 88 5, 571, 128. 13 289, 511. 71 4, 988, 746. 50 3, 630, 041. 51 2, 287, 399, 98 4, 611, 437. 20 2, 636, 077. 76 930, 513. 06 6, 608, 119. 87 15, 407, 399. 63 16, 509, 307. 92 4, 800, 338. 55 7, 957, 449. 75 10, 117, 024. 59 10, 813, 283. 20 13, 951, 912. 383. 20 13, 951, 912. 383. 20 15, 599, 271 15, 588, 729. 46 10, 171, 263. 35 2, 021, 033. 12 2, 710, 611. 86 783, 322. 20 1, 522, 200. 78 14, 017, 793. 74 17, 761, 370. 87 1, 77 1, 77 1, 761, 37 1, 761, 37 1, 761, 37 1, 761, 37 1, 761, 37 1, 761	25. 01 25. 06 25. 10 25. 08 25. 11 26. 08 22. 91 26. 20 22. 10 24. 74 23. 22 30. 81 26. 16 25. 43 27. 71 24. 32 27. 01 24. 22 25. 69 21. 24 22. 25 25. 04 22. 25 25. 00 24. 16 27. 42 23. 44 28. 24 29. 30 29. 60 29. 60	44   56   77   78   99   100   111   122   133   144   155   166   177   178   199   201   212   225   226   227   238   239   313   345   345
2,522,461.75 429,707,134.50	1,598,400.45	43,551,074	7,509,914.50	1,187,463.69 207,976,807.87		29. 31	49
835, 861, 795. 10	500,990,779.27	133, 364, 555	1,858,794.00	207, 976, 807. 87	440,844,074.28 854,190,936.14	25. 65 25. 55	
300,001,100.10	000,000,110.21	230,001,000	22,000,101.00	Not exceeding 60	501,100,500.14	20.00	
5,520,047.83 2,950,937.96 2,499,978.49 19,450,320.45 4,101,929.75 9,191,531.13	2, 224, 423, 40 1, 181, 456, 67 803, 519, 82 6, 236, 828, 06 1, 177, 874, 28 3, 649, 717, 08	501, 154 416, 702 334, 153 3, 309, 334 629, 694 1, 303, 054	288, 654, 75 258, 075, 00 226, 025, 00 1, 051, 052, 50 216, 775, 00 645, 866, 30	per cent. 3, 138, 835, 84 1, 615, 717, 77 1, 364, 372, 09 11, 039, 560, 77 2, 331, 092, 84 5, 127, 398, 89	6, 153, 067, 99 3, 471, 951, 44 2, 728, 069, 91 21, 636, 775, 33 4, 355, 436, 12 10, 726, 036, 27	16. 72 17. 65 16. 37 16. 69 15. 93 17. 50	50 51 52 53 54 55
43,714,745.61	15, 273, 819. 31	6,494,091	2,686,448.55	24, 616, 978. 20	49,071,337.06	16.84	

No. 55.—LAWFUL MONEY RESERVE OF THE NATIONAL BANKS AT DATE OF SEPTEMBER 1, 1909—Continued.

ļ			Cash on hand, due reserve agents, a the redemption	and in
	City, State, and Territory.	Net deposits subject to reserve require- ments.	Amount.	Per cent.
	STATES, ETC.—continued.			
56 57 58 59 60 61	New York. New Jersey. Pennsylvania Delaware. Maryland. District of Columbia	\$283,743,634.86 157,864,063.14 361,366,911.04 10,371,477.80 30,351,342.68 1,075,260.40	\$62,073,964.53 35,947,496.55 78,628,621.86 2,518,176,52 6,105,707.28 469,869.75	21. 88 22. 77 21. 76 24. 28 20. 11 43. 70
l	Total, Eastern States	844, 772, 689. 92	185,743,836.49	21.99
62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74	Virginia West Virginia North Carolina South Carolina Georgia Florida Alabama Mississippi Louisiana Texas Arkansas Kentucky Tennessee	68, 759, 116. 18 38, 391, 312. 93 22, 076, 023. 27 13, 827, 962. 18 33, 298, 374. 93 20, 619, 163. 61 23, 571, 609. 28 9, 666, 972. 84 12, 744, 283. 75 90, 365, 990. 45 12, 439, 274. 55 33, 907, 216. 79 49, 272, 684. 59	12, 985, 986, 82 9, 630, 382, 72 3, 825, 162, 63 2, 305, 513, 97 6, 664, 847, 48 4, 753, 782, 90 5, 663, 960, 63 2, 315, 103, 82 3, 299, 205, 40 25, 308, 232, 50 3, 034, 094, 67 8, 251, 998, 83 11, 276, 140, 18	18. 89 25. 09 17. 33 16. 67 20. 02 23. 06 24. 03 23. 95 25. 89 28. 01 24. 39 24. 34 22. 88
	Total, Southern States	428, 939, 985. 35	99, 314, 412. 55	23. 15
75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82	Ohio Indiana Illinois Michigan Wisconsin Minnesota Iowa Missouri	169, 608, 214. 01 101, 334, 548. 31 174, 118, 763. 20 75, 803, 413. 37 76, 041, 193. 62 79, 528, 409. 48 107, 240, 763. 30 27, 520, 162. 84	39, 357, 476. 61 29, 423, 943. 28 46, 059, 358. 07 16, 425, 698. 39 17, 448, 150. 63 21, 674, 100. 41 24, 480, 257. 79 8, 951, 516. 07	23. 20 29. 04 26. 45 21. 67 22. 95 27. 25 22. 83 32. 53
į	Total, Middle States	811, 195, 468. 13	203, 820, 501. 25	25. 13
83 84 85 86 87 88 89 90	North Dakota South Dakota Nebraska Kansas Montana Wyoming Colorado New Mexico Oklahoma	26, 893, 586, 40 28, 344, 374, 88 49, 970, 582, 70 58, 006, 070, 86 30, 586, 088, 54 12, 438, 247, 00 38, 772, 783, 60 12, 116, 450, 14 29, 907, 332, 61	5,150,225.02 6,589,807.65 13,667,967.50 18,840,372.36 10,957,817.25 3,597,217.65 13,831,903.47 3,614,530.72 9,463,848.44	19. 15 23. 25 27. 35 32. 48 35. 82 28. 92 35. 67 29. 83 31. 64
	Total, Western States	287, 035, 516. 73	85,713,690.06	29.86
92 93 94 95 96 97 98 99	Washington Oregon California Idaho Utah Nevada Arizona Alaska a	24,880,364,04 23,023,335.65 73,538,854.75 15,269,277.51 7,311,192.91 5,162,989.54 5,800,036.33 1,018,554.02	7, 536, 416, 61 7, 625, 405, 62 20, 234, 217, 15 4, 611, 704, 81 2, 168, 830, 61 2, 292, 575, 30 1, 965, 070, 14 354, 513, 53	30. 29 33. 12 27. 52 30. 20 29. 66 44. 40 33. 88 34. 81
	Total, Pacific States	156, 004, 604. 75	46, 788, 733. 77	29.99
100 101	Hawaii Porto Rico	1,568,512.06 282,346.71	788, 495. 07 77, 002. 60	50. 27 27. 27
	Total, island possessions	1,850,858.77	865, 497. 67	46. 76
	Total, States, etc	2,821,230,761.06	693, 350, 040. 89	24. 58
	Total, United States	6, 164, 677, 941. 47	1,605,931,719.28	26.05

## EACH REPORT DURING YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 1, 1909—Continued.

SEPTEMBER 1, 1909—Continued.

	Reserve	required, an	d the amount a	and per cent held	•		Ī
		···	Hel	d.			
Required.	Specie.	Legal tenders.	Redemption fund.	Available with reserve agents, not exceeding 50 per cent of reserve required after deducting redemption fund.	Total amount.	Per cent.	
\$42,561,545,23 23,679,609,47 54,205,036,66 1,555,721,67 4,552,701,40 161,289,06	\$14, 525, 209, 83 7, 664, 548, 63 20, 498, 368, 24 563, 562, 17 1, 439, 422, 45 156, 515, 00	\$5,791,356 3,538,228 7,489,793 197,154 672,418 20,550	\$1,665,325.00 739,733.50 2,602,262.00 75,575.00 201,142.56 12,500.00	Not exceeding 60 per cent. \$24,537,732.13 13,763,925.58 30,961,664.79 888,088.00 2,610,935.30 89,273.43	\$46, 519, 622, 96 25, 706, 435, 71 61, 552, 088, 03 1, 724, 379, 17 4, 923, 918, 31 278, 838, 43	16. 39 16. 28 17. 03 16. 63 16. 22 25. 93	56 55 58 60 61
126, 715, 903. 49	44,847,626.32	17, 709, 499	5, 296, 538.06	72,851,619.23	140, 705, 282. 61	16.66	
10, 313, 867. 43 5, 758, 696. 94 3, 311, 403. 49 2, 074, 194. 33 4, 994, 756. 24 3, 092, 874. 54 3, 535, 741. 39 1, 450, 045. 91 1, 642. 56 13, 554, 898. 57 1, 865, 891. 5 5, 086, 082. 5 7, 390, 902. 68	3, 073, 676, 16 2, 297, 478, 43 1, 154, 090, 47 605, 962, 36 1, 682, 306, 65 1, 227, 380, 55 2, 334, 888, 87 674, 510, 98 837, 862, 90 6, 595, 238, 63 870, 385, 40 2, 056, 025, 08 3, 005, 251, 05	1,907,574 729,130 576,211 367,967 1,045,102 542,210 442,185 212,863 138,103 2,026,746 225,570 551,794 1,244,591	543, 420, 20 359, 572, 50 269, 861, 00 175, 362, 50 405, 310, 50 319, 036, 30 143, 337, 50 951, 057, 77 104, 045, 07 482, 884, 50 433, 157, 50	5, 862, 268, 33 3, 239, 474, 66 1, 824, 925, 49 1, 139, 299, 09 2, 753, 667, 44 1, 730, 208, 02 1, 930, 023, 05 784, 025, 05 1, 070, 898, 03 7, 562, 304, 47 1, 057, 107, 66 2, 761, 918, 81 4, 174, 647, 11	11, 386, 938. 69 6, 625, 655, 507, 96 2, 288, 590, 95 5, 886, 586, 59 5, 266, 133, 22 1, 814, 736, 53 2, 173, 676, 43 17, 135, 346, 87 2, 257, 108, 13 5, 852, 622, 39 8, 857, 646, 66	16. 56 17. 26 17. 33 16. 55 17. 68 17. 99 21. 32 18. 77 17. 06 18. 96 18. 15 17. 26 17. 98	62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73
64, 340, 997. 80	26, 415, 507. 53	10,010,046	4, 523, 052. 34	35,890,767.21	76, 839, 373. 08	17.91	ļ
25, 441, 232, 10 15, 200, 182, 25 26, 117, 814, 48 11, 370, 512, 01 11, 406, 179, 04 11, 929, 261, 42 16, 086, 114, 49 4, 128, 024, 43	9,507,989,91 6,698,277.82 9,865,589.54 4,249,712.28 4,396,349.23 4,726,695.05 5,810,246.34 1,585,591.34	3,881,532 2,172,936 3,274,078 1,668,220 893,904 848,351 1,633,060 657,924	1,280,647.15 810,575.20 1,154,317.50 389,512.50 396,716.50 428,137.50 706,202.45 256,882.25	14, 496, 350, 97 8, 633, 764, 22 14, 978, 098, 18 6, 588, 599, 70 6, 605, 677, 52 6, 900, 674, 35 9, 227, 947, 22 2, 322, 685, 30	29, 166, 520, 03 18, 315, 553, 24 29, 272, 083, 22 12, 896, 044, 48 12, 292, 647, 25 12, 903, 857, 90 17, 377, 456, 01 4, 823, 082, 89	17. 20 18. 07 16. 81 17. 01 16. 17 16. 23 16. 20 17. 53	75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82
121, 679, 320. 22	46, 840, 451. 51	15, 030, 005	5, 422, 991. 05	69, 753, 797. 46	137,047,245.02	16.89	
4, 034, 037, 96 4, 251, 656, 23 7, 495, 587, 41 8, 700, 910, 63 4, 587, 913, 28 1, 865, 737, 05 5, 815, 917, 54 1, 817, 467, 52 4, 486, 099, 89	1,482,169.69 1,762,450.76 2,966,501.29 3,498,850.67 2,414,936.30 818,720.53 2,845,637.39 829,656.24 2,014,933.80	509,011 365,665 596,997 1,026,646 624,688 87,100 649,057 206,865 512,028	141, 597. 98 126, 613. 00 335, 998. 00 397, 724. 50 129, 260. 00 65, 102. 50 213, 688. 00 77, 762. 50 277, 192. 80	2, 335, 463, 98 2, 475, 025, 93 4, 295, 753, 64 4, 981, 911, 67 2, 675, 191, 96 1, 080, 380, 73 3, 361, 337, 72 1, 043, 823, 01 2, 525, 344, 25	4,468,242.65 4,729,754.69 8,195,249.93 9,905,132.84 5,844,056.26 2,051,303.76 7,069,720.11 2,158,106.75 5,329,498.85	16. 61 16. 69 16. 40 17. 08 19. 11 16. 50 18. 23 17. 81 17. 82	83 84 85 86 87 88 88 90 91
43,055,327.51	18,633,856.67	4,578,037	1,764,939.28	24, 774, 232. 89	49, 751, 065, 84	17.33	
3,732,054,60 3,453,500,35 11,030,828,21 2,290,391,63 1,096,678,94 774,448,43 870,005,45 152,783,10	1,791,130.40 2,242,122.24 6,080,882.12 1,192,740.11 554,309.05 438,955.05 556,888.55 120,392.35	99, 324 45, 783 155, 822 88, 226 14, 972 19, 411 71, 134 9, 545	108, 545, 00 100, 201, 00 513, 940, 00 70, 237, 50 41, 162, 50 58, 212, 50 34, 463, 00 3, 125, 00	2,174,105.76 2,011,979.60 6,310,132.92 1,332,092.47 633,309.86 429,741.55 501,325.46 89,794.86	4, 173, 105, 16 4, 400, 085, 84 13, 060, 777, 04 2, 683, 296, 08 1, 243, 753, 41 946, 320, 10 1, 163, 811, 01 222, 857, 21	16. 77 19. 11 17. 76 17. 57 17. 01 18. 33 20. 07 21. 88	92 93 94 95 96 97 98 99
23, 400, 690. 71	12, 977, 419. 87	504, 217	929, 886. 50	13, 482, 482. 48	27,894,005.85	17.88	
235, 276. 80 42, 352. 01	381,547.40 36,889.50	120 3,390	962.50 5,000.00	140, 588. 58 22, 411. 20	523, 218, 48 67, 690, 70	33. 36 23. 97	100 101
277, 628. 81	418, 436. 90	3,510	5, 962. 50	162, 999. 78	590, 909. 18	31. 93	
423, 184, 614. 15	165, 407, 118. 11	54, 329, 405	20, 629, 818. 28	241, 532, 877. 25	481, 899, 218. 64	17. 08	
1,259,046,409. 25	666, 397, 897. 38	187, 693, 960	32, 488, 612. 28	449, 509, 685. 12	1,336,090,154.78	21.67	

No. 56.—Lawful Money Reserve of the National Banks as Shown by reserve cities.

Date.	Num- ber of banks.	Net deposits.	Reserve required.
September 9, 1903 November 17, 1903 January 22, 1904 March 28, 1904 June 9, 1904 September 6, 1904 November 10, 1904 January 11, 1905 March 14, 1905 May 29, 1905 August 25, 1905 November 9, 1905 January 29, 1906 April 6, 1906 June 18, 1906 September 4, 1906 November 12, 1906 November 12, 1906 November 12, 1907 March 22, 1907 March 22, 1907 May 20, 1907  May 20, 1907  August 22, 1907	348 350 348 348 349 346 351 350 345 345 345 357 357 356 364 368 368	\$2,054,047,673 1,947,440,796 2,147,235,830 2,526,677,379 2,329,495,464 2,496,468,492 2,460,560,371 2,427,866,341 2,567,082,631 2,563,255,520 2,455,761,386 2,527,281,341 2,485,883,275 2,522,281,341 2,485,883,275 2,522,21,748 2,501,439,793 2,632,546,617 2,585,293,816 2,632,264,617 2,585,293,816 2,667,202,038 2,662,520,038	25 per cent. \$513, 511, 918 486, 860, 199 536, 808, 957 556, 669, 345 582, 373, 866 624, 117, 123 615, 140, 903 606, 966, 585 641, 770, 658 640, 813, 880 654, 516, 563 613, 940, 346 631, 820, 335 621, 470, 819 632, 214, 457 635, 697, 937 625, 359, 948 658, 136, 654 646, 323, 454 646, 755, 009 657, 280, 111
December 3, 1907 February 14, 1908 May 14, 1908 July 15, 1908 September 23, 1908 November 27, 1908 February 5, 1909 April 28, 1909 June 23, 1909 September 1, 1909	368 371 369 371 369 369 377 379	2, 421, 019, 577 2, 575, 998, 232 2, 822, 840, 198 2, 959, 366, 648 3, 121, 801, 651 3, 157, 571, 067 3, 200, 823, 761 3, 276, 104, 606 3, 317, 592, 342 3, 343, 447, 180	605, 254, 894 643, 999, 558 705, 510, 049 739, 841, 662 780, 450, 412 789, 392, 766 800, 205, 940 819, 026, 151 829, 398, 085 835, 861, 795

#### STATES AND TERRITORIES.

			15 per cent.
September 9, 1903	4,691	\$1,809,464,439	\$271,419,666
November 17, 1903	4,770	1,811,337,198	271, 700, 580
January 22, 1904	4,826	1,834,634,086	275, 195, 113
March 28,1904	. 4,882	1,843,651,405	276, 547, 711
June 9, 1904	4,983	1,854,922,107	278, 238, 316
September 6, 1904	5,065	1,904,467,117	285,670,068
November 10, 1904	5,128	1,960,025,802	294,003,870
January 11, 1905	5,182	1,989,011,370	238, 351, 705
March 14, 1905	5,236	2,018,922,756	302, 838, 413
May 29, 1905	5,318	2,047,836,132	307, 175, 420
August 25, 1905	5,412	2, 117, 411, 283	317,611,692
November 9, 1905	5,487	2,211,564,039	331, 734, 606
January 29, 1906	5,566	2,256,567,953	338, 485, 193
April 6, 1906		2,270,595,970	340, 589, 395
June 18, 1906		2, 290, 316, 425	343, 547, 464
September 4, 1906	5,781	2, 385, 073, 704	357, 761, 056
November 12, 1906.	5,845	2, 468, 521, 247	370, 278, 187
January 26, 1907	5,926	2,521,581,876	378, 237, 281
March 22, 1907	5,986	2,555,601,906	383, 340, 286
May 20, 1907	6,064	2, 558, 102, 358	383,715,354
August 22, 1907		2,627,164,654	394,074,698
December 3, 1907		2, 485, 664, 480	372, 849, 672
February 14, 1908	6,330	2, 461, 947, 527	369, 292, 129
May 14, 1908	6,407	2, 473, 940, 923	371, 091, 138
July 15, 1908		2,505,247,410	375, 787, 112
September 23, 1908	6,482	2,573,707,379	386, 056, 106
November 27, 1908		2,615,961,486	392, 394, 223
February 5, 1909		2,697,656,766	404, 648, 515
April 28, 1909.		2,742,061,673	411, 309, 251
June 23, 1909	6,547	2,756,916,162	413, 537, 523
September 1, 1909	6,595	2,821,230,761	423, 184, 614

## the Reports from September 9, 1903, to September 1, 1909.

#### RESERVE CITIES.

Reserve	held.		Classification	of reserve held.	
Amount.	Ratio to net deposits.	Specie.	Legal tenders.	Due from reserve agents.a	Redemp- tion fund with Treasurer.
\$532, 409, 542 493, 562, 432 590, 934, 503 602, 229, 924 634, 751, 747 659, 249, 895 633, 834, 034 653, 201, 510 643, 354, 630 647, 827, 713 666, 715, 789 605, 681, 749 659, 482, 087 612, 660, 176 649, 241, 681 621, 720, 218 619, 546, 404 691, 381, 964 683, 271, 586 677, 596, 062 569, 292, 704 720, 811, 965 812, 554, 174 818, 190, 548 853, 152, 894	Per cent. 25. 9 25. 3 27. 5 23. 8 27. 3 26. 4 25. 7 26. 9 25. 1 25. 3 25. 5 24. 7 26. 1 24. 6 25. 7 24. 8 26. 3 24. 7 25. 6 25. 8 27. 6 27. 9 28. 8 27. 6 27. 8	\$295, 092, 666 276, 215, 748 348, 138, 920 362, 664, 157 381, 619, 032 401, 781, 655 376, 706, 295 377, 980, 433 376, 543, 381 370, 492, 317 384, 140, 023 341, 756, 159 373, 884, 023 388, 620, 006 367, 768, 891 342, 318, 373 356, 269, 105 394, 512, 756 394, 512, 756 394, 512, 756 394, 512, 757 396, 248, 420 400, 375, 862 392, 571, 373 336, 491, 130 445, 348, 015 512, 315, 327 497, 489, 621	\$108, 429, 123 92, 965, 252 111, 841, 917 104, 965, 210 118, 012, 131 108, 795, 688 105, 640, 812 121, 369, 688 107, 424, 255 116, 995, 330 117, 203, 336 1102, 861, 840 119, 325, 573 104, 814, 602 111, 746, 304 106, 152, 893 93, 021, 911 116, 175, 747 97, 011, 457 102, 594, 727 109, 479, 405 78, 273, 447 110, 294, 626 123, 588, 565 135, 563, 292 130, 835, 685	\$122, 076, 145 \$117, 637, 115 \$124, 058, 419 \$127, 820, 717 \$127, 897, 565 \$141, 362, 323 \$143, 988, 976 \$146, 248, 831 \$151, 604, 355 \$152, 101, 824 \$156, 565, 721 \$151, 984, 534 \$157, 001, 973 \$159, 853, 526 \$160, 340, 040 \$163, 954, 259 \$160, 299, 140 \$170, 478, 475 \$163, 271, 610 \$170, 147, 378 \$165, 736, 797 \$143, 121, 038 \$152, 741, 082 \$164, 898, 768 \$173, 594, 271 \$188, 923, 452	\$6,811,607 6,744,317 6,895,247 6,779,839 7,223,018 7,310,219 7,497,951 7,602,558 7,782,638 8,238,241 8,806,708 9,079,217 9,270,518 9,386,447 9,294,603 9,956,248 10,214,987 10,115,782 10,153,620 10,108,488 11,407,088 12,428,241 11,751,513 11,543,364 11,543,364 11,543,364
827, 516, 130 846, 355, 520 863, 676, 962 880, 642, 858 854, 190, 936	26. 2 26. 4 26. 3 26. 5 25. 5	495, 465, 215 498, 171, 787 510, 005, 067 527, 998, 359 500, 990, 779	131,096,697 139,534,873 139,980,144 135,887,554 133,364,555	190, 150, 730 197, 576, 370 202, 381, 037 205, 272, 659 207, 976, 807	10, 803, 487 11, 072, 489 11, 310, 714 11, 484, 286 11, 858, 794

#### STATES AND TERRITORIES.

	j	i	Į.	İ	
\$11,793,	\$155, 774, 919	\$48, 320, 736	\$102, 463, 502	17.6	\$318, 352, 643
11,668,9	155, 838, 653	49, 360, 100	102, 074, 678	17.6	318, 942, 379
11,964,	158, 430, 576	49, 592, 682	105, 052, 633	17.7	325, 039, 994
12, 293,	158, 541, 028	48, 133, 104	101, 753, 113	17.4	320, 720, 506
12, 670,	159, 340, 667	51,717,042	107, 045, 113	17.8	330, 773, 359
13,087,	163,846,569	47,911,896	102,967,281	17.2	327, 813, 623
13, 208,	168, 463, 518	52, 302, 156	107, 481, 527	17.4	341, 455, 384
13, 404,	170,837,076	56, 752, 835	113, 868, 597	17.8	354,862,811
13,678,	173, 494, 040	50, 480, 318	106, 705, 679	17.1	344, 358, 089
13,970,	175, 919, 402	52,634,649	109, 142, 753	17. 2	351, 667, 221
14, 473,	181,882,964	52,870,511	111, 339, 430	17.0	360, 566, 323
14,968,	190, 169, 513	58, 295, 772	119, 178, 309	17.3	382, 612, 214
15, 451,	193, 710, 535	56, 409, 342	118,684,352	17.0	384, 255, 622
15, 615,	194, 962, 490	56, 500, 865	120, 559, 395	17.1	387, 638, 631
15,860,	196, 609, 880	53, 509, 043	118, 218, 366	16.8	384, 189, 131
16, 232,	204, 674, 258	55, 422, 227	122, 118, 918	16.7	398, 447, 829
16,589,	212, 182, 733	59, 251, 976	126,007,167	16.8	414, 031, 739
16, 727,	216, 897, 276	57,605,222	127, 209, 797	16.6	418, 439, 730
16,800,	219, 924, 050	59, 123, 180	130,837,494	16.7	426, 684, 926
16,942,	220,000,485	58, 282, 512	130, 338, 047	16.6	425, 564, 000
17, 197,	226, 692, 387	61,036,377	138, 536, 378	16.9	443, 462, 333
17, 082,	213, 399, 396	72,826,011	173, 194, 147	19.1	476, 502, 314
18, 184, 3	210, 627, 340	63,716,081	169, 036, 854	18.7	461, 564, 473
18, 598,	211, 174, 669	60, 595, 590	164,826,968	18.4	455, 196, 185
18,968,	214, 106, 934	56, 997, 585	158, 968, 251	17.9	449,041,223
19, 186,	220, 096, 867	57, 402, 830	158, 343, 804	17.6	455, 030, 277
19,005,9	224, 029, 979	57, 134, 047	161,063,560	17.6	461, 233, 584
18, 912,	231, 437, 062	55, 998, 783	166, 411, 439	17.5	472, 759, 837
20,018,	234, 734, 665	58,918,066	169,653,731	17.6	483, 324, 628
20, 017,	236, 060, 270	55, 887, 207	166, 142, 651	17.3	478, 107, 894
20, 629,	241, 532, 877	54, 329, 405	165, 407, 118	17. 1	481,899,218

 $<sup>\</sup>alpha$  Available with reserve agents April 30, 1902, and subsequently.

No. 57.--Abstract of Reports of Earnings and Dividends FROM JULY 1, 1908,

New York   City   97   112, 800,000   12, 729, 277, 12   7, 314, 275, 100   10, 387, 570, 00   10, 387, 57		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	<del></del>				
Section   Sect		Location.	ber of	Capital stock.	Surplus.		
New England States	2 3 4 5 6	Massachusetts	56 50 177 21 22	5, 335, 000. 00   5, 585, 000. 00   32, 417, 500. 00   24, 050, 000. 00   6, 700, 250. 00	2, 433, 750. 00 1, 729, 297. 12 15, 473, 476. 11 17, 740, 000. 00 3, 685, 500. 00	7,314,297.12 47,890,976.11 41,790,000.00 10,385,750.00	\$1, 212, 233, 05 704, 002, 84 661, 289, 83 4, 122, 132, 64 5, 103, 234, 73 606, 785, 54 2, 042, 065, 63
New York City			482				14, 451, 744. 26
District of Columbia.   1	9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17	New York.  New York City. Albany. Brooklyn. New Jersey. Pennsylvania. Philadelphia. Pittsburg. Delaware. Maryland.	37 3 5 174 705 34 27 27 83	42, 355, 100, 00 112, 800, 000, 00 2, 100, 000, 00 1, 802, 000, 00 20, 082, 000, 00 63, 094, 390, 00 22, 405, 000, 00 27, 100, 000, 00 2, 358, 985, 00 5, 086, 700, 00	25, 665, 656. 08 113, 021, 650. 00 2, 200, 000. 00 2, 050, 000. 00 58, 131, 774. 32 32, 810, 000. 00 27, 045, 000. 00 1, 931, 700. 00 3, 407, 100. 00 7, 302, 500. 00	68, 020, 756. 08 225, 821, 650. 00 4, 300, 000. 00 3, 852, 000. 00 38, 713, 950. 00 121, 226, 164. 32 55, 215, 000. 00 54, 145, 000. 00 4, 290, 685. 00 8, 493, 800. 00	7, 736, 487. 25 23, 000, 245. 36 788, 200. 75 486, 333. 86 4, 267, 994. 61 10, 847, 573. 77 5, 127, 618. 99 4, 850, 704. 20 323, 171. 16 919, 800. 13
Virginia	19	District of Columbia	1	252,000.00	252,000.00	504,000.00	38, 367. 61 754, 504. 90
22   West Virginia		Eastern States	1,500	316, 976, 875. 00	296, 174, 330. 40	613, 151, 205. 40	60, 750, 632. 54
Ohio	22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	North Carolina South Carolina Georgia Savannah Florida Alabama Mississippi Louisiana New Orleans Texas Dallas Fort Worth Galveston Houston San Antonio Waco Arkansas Kentucky Louisville	94 680 94 29 76 30 32 6 496 6 7 3 7 6 5 40 135 9	8, 161, 000. 00 4, 360, 000. 00 4, 360, 000. 00 750, 000. 00 4, 480, 000. 00 4, 480, 000. 00 3, 435, 000. 00 2, 970, 000. 00 30, 113, 300. 00 2, 500, 000. 00 2, 500, 000. 00 2, 300, 000. 00 2, 300, 000. 00 2, 100, 000. 00 4, 000, 000. 00 1, 288, 400. 00 5, 645, 000. 00 5, 645, 000. 00 5, 645, 000. 00 5, 645, 000. 00	4, 288, 815. 99 2, 221, 125. 61 1, 396, 988. 84 5, 632, 909. 13 450, 000. 00 1, 814, 000. 00 1, 814, 000. 00 1, 814, 980, 165. 8 1, 325, 391. 21 1, 880, 165. 8 2, 830, 000. 00 13, 766, 977. 46 1, 115, 000. 00 1, 380, 000. 00 1, 380, 000. 00 1, 380, 000. 00 1, 555, 000. 00 710, 000. 00 1, 444, 500. 00 3, 846, 560. 25 2, 570, 000. 00	12, 449, 815. 99 8, 931, 125. 61 5, 756, 968. 84 15, 975, 009. 13 1, 200, 000. 00 6, 294, 000. 00 11, 655, 845. 28 4, 760, 391. 21 4, 850, 165. 83 8, 555, 000. 00 43, 880, 277. 46 3, 715, 000. 00 3, 355, 000. 00 770, 000. 00 2, 810, 000. 00 1, 400, 700. 00 5, 444, 500. 00 15, 114, 960. 25 8, 215, 000. 00	2, 185, 035, 07 1, 208, 204, 30 888, 797, 71 1, 688, 888, 98 95, 193, 98 916, 724, 44 1, 119, 143, 75 525, 301, 07 505, 286, 11 830, 797, 68 5, 196, 292, 85 5, 196, 292, 85 5, 286, 293, 285, 26 503, 289, 60 364, 448, 44 159, 458, 28 613, 195, 66 1, 440, 492, 55 881, 706, 33 1, 693, 606, 31
44         Cincinnati.         10         13,600,000,00         6,500,000,00         20,100,000,00         1,729,253,2         245           45         Cleveland.         7         9,350,000,00         4,050,000,00         13,400,000,00         1,729,253,2         1,24           46         Columbus.         9         3,650,000,00         1,130,000,00         4,780,000,00         664,211,2           47         Indiana.         236         19,938,000,00         7,160,919,67         27,988,919,67         2,881,992,9           48         Indianapolis.         7         5,600,000,00         12,255,000,00         7,855,000,00         889,011,1           49         Illinois.         397         28,643,500,00         13,898,077,73         42,542,577,73         48,620,35,8           50         Chicago.         14         27,650,000,00         17,609,500,00         45,299,500,00         6,164,585,9           51         Michigan.         92         9,810,000,00         1,750,000,00         6,900,000,00         2,156,299,8           52         Detroit.         4         5,150,000,00         1,750,000,00         6,900,000,00         869,544,0           53         Wisconsin.         123         10,115,000,00         3,817,255,75         <			<u> </u>		<del></del>		22, 519, 511. 67
	44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64	Cincinnati Cleveland Columbus Indiana Indianapolis Illinois Chicago Michigan Detroit Wisconsin Milwaukee Minnesota Minneapolis St. Paul Iowa Cedar Rapids Des Moines Dubuque Missouri Kansas City St. Joseph	10 7 9 236 7 397 14 92 4 123 6 250 5 6 304 3 101 7 4 8	13, 600, 000. 00 9, 350, 000. 00 3, 650, 000. 00 19, 938, 000. 00 26, 650, 000. 00 27, 650, 000. 00 9, 310, 000. 00 10, 115, 000. 00 10, 115, 000. 00 17, 380, 000. 00 17, 380, 000. 00 18, 900, 00 19, 900, 00 11, 900, 00 12, 900, 00 13, 900, 00 14, 900, 900. 00 15, 900, 900. 00 15, 900, 900. 00 17, 380, 000. 00 17, 380, 000. 00 18, 900, 000. 00 19, 930, 000. 00 19, 930, 000. 00 19, 930, 000. 00 19, 930, 000. 00 19, 900, 000. 00 19, 900, 000. 00 19, 900, 000. 00	6, 500, 000. 00 1, 130, 000. 00 1, 130, 000. 00 7, 160, 919. 67 2, 255, 000. 00 13, 898, 077. 73 17, 609, 500. 00 1, 750, 000. 00 1, 750, 000. 00 4, 033, 752. 00 3, 817, 255, 75 2, 660, 000. 00 4, 063, 742. 31 300, 000. 00 295, 000. 00 130, 000. 00 2, 128, 394. 63 2, 456, 259. 95 500. 000. 00	20, 100, 000, 00 13, 400, 000, 00 4, 780, 000, 00 27, 098, 919, 67 7, 855, 500, 00 42, 542, 577, 73 45, 259, 500, 00 14, 203, 750, 00 6, 900, 000, 00 13, 932, 255, 75 8, 410, 000, 00 14, 979, 742, 325 11, 035, 529, 73 6, 850, 000, 00 23, 442, 247, 31 700, 000, 00 2, 095, 000, 00 2, 095, 000, 00 8, 063, 394, 63 6, 956, 259, 67 1, 600, 000, 00	5, 272, 491. 69 1, 729, 253, 24 1, 548, 212. 50 664, 211. 21 2, 881, 992. 95 889, 011. 16 4, 862, 935, 86 6, 164, 585. 93 2, 156, 269, 89 869, 544. 01 2, 940, 803. 72 987, 461. 00 2, 577, 902. 58 1, 186, 953. 62 1, 786, 208, 84 57, 916. 91 184, 410. 83 396, 896. 84 57, 916. 92 1, 788, 205. 85 288, 006. 20 3, 907, 795. 91

#### OF NATIONAL BANKS IN THE UNITED STATES.

TO JANUARY 1, 1909.

Charg	ged off.				Ratios.		
Losses and premiums.	Expenses and taxes.	Net earnings.	Dividends.	Net earn- ings to capital and surplus.	Dividends to capital and surplus.	Dividends to capital.	
404F F07 01	##00 00m 45	#000 OFF 00	#010 000 00	Per cent.	Per cent.	Per cent.	
\$245, 737. 61 116, 556. 73	\$598, 237. 45 253, 600. 74	\$368, 257. 99 333, 845. 37	\$213, 230. 00 217, 150. 00 212, 744. 00 1, 069, 383. 25	2.96 4.30	1.72 2.80	2.37 4.07	$\begin{bmatrix} 1\\2\\3 \end{bmatrix}$
62, 434, 38	305, 375, 27	293, 480, 18	212,744.00	4.01	2.99	3.81	3
62, 434, 38 769, 239, 20 848, 783, 94	1,964,947.46 2,811,382.53	1.387.945.98	1,069,383.25	2.90	2. 23	3.30	4
848, 783. 94	2,811,382.53	1, 443, 068. 26	1,052,500.00 222,057.50	3.45	2. 52	4.38	5
161, 999. 41 275, 097. 17	239, 470. 91 853, 202. 71	205, 315. 22 913, 765. 75	664, 632. 25	1.98 3.01	2. 14 2. 19	3. 31 3. 28	5 6 7
2, 479, 848. 44	7, 026, 217. 07	4, 945, 678. 75	3, 651, 697. 00	3. 13	2.31	3. 53	
931, 923. 92	3, 954, 398. 84	2, 850, 164. 49	1,864,299.50	4.19	2.74	4.40	8
1,095,358.89	11, 372, 767. 23 504, 394. 37	10, 532, 119. 24 172, 027. 76	6,069,000.00 128,000.00	4.66 4.00	2. 68 3. 00	5. 38 6. 10	10
111,778.62 70,175.07	232, 256. 25	183, 902. 54	88, 680. 00	4.77	2.30	4.92	11
460, 410. 12	1, 996, 404. 78	1,811,179.74	1, 262, 255. 00	4.68	3. 26	6.29	11 12 13
1,709,069.23	4, 707, 054. 89	4, 431, 449. 65	2, 585, 966. 30	3.66	2.13	6. 29 4. 10	13
473, 686. 11	2, 885, 458. 57	1,768,474.31	1,150,700.00	3.20	2.08	5.14	14 15
672, 494. 41	2, 643, 569. 48	1,534,640.31	1,343,500.00 102,435.25	2.83 4.11	2. 48 2. 39	4.96	15
6, 623. 10 146, 195. 01	140, 084. 48 534, 621. 89	176, 463. 58 238, 983. 23	205, 952. 24	2.81	2. 42	4. 34 4. 05	16 17
410, 744. 22	639, 205. 53	559, 680. 17	524, 571.00	2.81	2.64	4.17	18
5,074.00	14, 228, 94	19,064.67	10,080.00	3.78	2.00	4.00	19
68, 598. 83	305, 687. 19	380, 218. 88	295, 000. 00	4.38	3. 40	5.96	20
6, 162, 131. 53	29, 930, 132. 44	24, 658, 368. 57	15, 630, 439. 29	4.02	2.55	4.93	
221, 276, 55 222, 839, 27	1,059,788.48	903, 970. 04	550, 615. 12	4.39 2.98	2. 67 3. 79	4.34	21
20, 964. 02	614, 529. 00 470, 461. 15	370, 836. 03 397, 372, 54	471,960.00 263,550.00	4.45	2.95	5.78 3.93	22 23
51, 854, 82	373, 419. 31	397, 372, 54 195, 172, 88	188, 058. 40	3.39	3.27	4.31	24
51, 854. 82 163, 696. 14	860, 033, 67	665, 159. 12	632, 040, 00	4.16	3.96	6.11	25
6, 750, 99	39, 597. 91 416, 466. 46	48, 845. 08	25,000.00	4.07	2.08	3.33	26
44, 318. 54 95, 946. 11	586, 406. 15	455, 939. 44 436, 791. 71	163, 500. 00	7. 24 3. 75	2.60 3.86	3. 65 5. 41	27 28
260, 780. 76	291, 613. 94	27, 093. 63	163, 500. 00 450, 150. 00 162, 700. 00	.57	3.42	4.74	29
73, 056. 00	286, 671, 46	145, 558. 65	165, 900.00	3.00	3.42	5. 59	30
76,728.69	413, 956. 53	340, 112. 46	231, 500.00	3.98	2.70	4.04	31
573, 964. 36 93, 890. 11	2, 238, 497. 50 297, 561. 29	2, 383, 830. 99	2,653,364.15	5. 43	6.05	8.81 6.56	32 33
12, 245. 72	188, 931. 64	189, 757. 70 207, 989. 66	170, 500. 00 102, 500. 00	5. 11 6. 20	4. 59 3. 06	5. 19	34
9, 430. 36	46, 501. 61	36, 893, 29	16, 500. 00	4.79	2.14	2.64	35
144, 961. 86	250, 904. 11	107, 423, 63	86, 500, 00	2.80	2.26	3.76	36
36, 972. 42	120, 419. 16	207, 056, 86	192, 500. 00	7.37	6.85	9.17	37
6,918.32 79,718.28	75, 179, 04 259, 706, 53	77, 360. 92 273, 770. 85	115,000.00 218,300.00	5. 52 5. 03	8. 21 4. 01	11.50 5.46	38 39
219, 787. 53	694, 966. 19	525, 738. 83	442,777.00	3.48	2.93	3.93	40
263, 607. 86	485, 543, 41	132, 555. 06	182,800.00	1.61	2. 23	3. 24	41
154, 342. 40	894, 275. 32	644, 988. 59	421, 300. 00	4. 52	2.96	4.16	42
2, 834, 051. 11	10, 965, 429. 86	8,720,030.70	7,907,014.67	4.28	3.88	5. 66	
598, 995. 02	2,848,601.31	1,824,895.36	1,196,929.00	3.75	2. 46	3. 53	43
228, 636, 58 212, 515, 29	768, 995. 15 848, 255. 73	731, 621. 51 487, 441. 48	628,000.00 379,000.00	3. 64 3. 64	3. 12 2. 83	4. 62 4. 05	44
122, 155, 87	409, 923, 24	132, 132, 10	145, 500. 00	2.76	3.04	3, 99	46
166, 808. 03	1, 447, 223. 10	1, 267, 961. 82	962, 202. 95	4.68	3. 55	4. 83 2. 56	47
65, 167. 32	495, 309. 88	328, 533. 96	143, 500. 00	4.18	1.83	2. 56	48
417,079.26	2, 220, 096, 72 3, 332, 557, 16	2, 224, 859. 88	1,476,230.00	5. 23	3. 47	5.15	49
1, 314, 436, 47 259, 376, 01	1, 263, 264. 87	1,517,592.30 633,629.01	1,381,000.00 486,613.08	3. 35 4. 46	3. 05 3. 43	4. 99 4. 96	50
38,077.12	573, 262, 86	258, 204. 03	172,000.00	3.74	2. 49	3.34	52
349, 634, 90	1,028,864.49	662, 304. 33	514, 825. 00	4.75	3. 70	5. 09	53
137, 849. 84	498, 952. 61	350, 658. 55	241,000.00	4.17	2.87	4. 19	54
232, 257. 21	1,319,809.49	1,025,835.88 463,093.24	754, 340. 00	6.85	5.04	6.91	55
294, 430. 65 210, 172. 31	429, 429. 76 461, 876. 37	357 770 90	535,000.00 417,000.00	4. 20 5. 22	4. 85 6. 09	9. 39 10. 17	56
336, 210. 78	1,580,776.16	1,055,903.07	911, 267, 21	4, 50	3.89	5. 24	57 58 59
336, 210. 78 8, 263. 37 51, 795. 59	141, 782, 51	34, 364. 95	19,000.00	4. 91 5. 74	3. 89 2. 71	5. 24 4. 75	59
51, 795. 59	224, 852. 07	120, 249. 18	107,000.00	5.74	5.11	5.94	60
3, 200. 00 64, 803. 08	24, 100. 45 464, 031. 49	30,616.52	23,500.00	4. 19	3. 22	3. 92 6. 17	61
514, 758. 22	847.017.52	357, 770, 20 1,055, 903, 07 34, 364, 95 120, 249, 18 30, 616, 52 407, 793, 41 426, 430, 11	917,000.00 911,267.21 19,000.00 107,000.00 23,500.00 366,250.00 143,000.00	5. 06 6. 13	4. 54 2.06	6. 17 3. 18	62
23, 449. 60	847, 017. 52 209, 148. 99	55, 407. 61	40,000.00	3. 46	2.50	3. 64	64
23, 449. 60 881, 797. 30	1,780,970.82	1,245,027.79	1,348,000.00	4.08	4.41	7.06	65
6, 531, 869. 82	23, 219, 102. 75	15, 642, 326. 29	12, 391, 157. 24	4. 34	3. 44	5. 06	

No. 57.—Abstract of Reports of Earnings and Dividends FROM JULY 1, 1908, TO

	<del></del>					
	Location.	Num- ber of banks.	Capital stock.	Surplus.	Capital and surplus.	Gross earnings.
66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 80 81	North Dakota South Dakota Nebraska. Lincoln. Omaha Kansas Kansas City Topeka. Wichita Montana Wyoming Colorado. Denver Pueblo New Mexico Oklahoma	130 89 199 4 5 200 2 2 3 3 39 28 103 6 3 40 277	\$4,610,000.00 3,435,000.00 9,580,000.00 9,580,000.00 2,800,000.00 10,352,500.00 750,000.00 30,000.00 3,740,000.00 1,560,000.00 2,850,000.00 2,850,000.00 1,995,000.00 1,995,000.00	\$1, 314, 675, 00 770, 130, 00 3, 342, 780, 00 218, 000, 00 1, 550, 000, 00 3, 639, 645, 10 650, 000, 00 72, 100, 00 72, 100, 00 330, 000, 00 1, 691, 800, 00 2, 342, 728, 69 1, 945, 000, 00 686, 116, 27	\$5, 924, 675. 00 4, 205, 130. 00 12, 922, 780. 00 1, 188, 000. 00 4, 350, 000. 00 13, 992, 145. 10 1, 400, 000. 00 372, 100. 00 5, 431, 800. 00 2, 404, 400. 00 8, 137, 728. 69 4, 795, 000. 00 2, 880, 000. 00 2, 651, 116. 27 4, 237, 469. 66	\$1, 391, 119, 44 955, 957, 93 1, 854, 706, 44 234, 303, 77 916, 477, 18 2, 060, 468, 09 372, 871, 16 60, 931, 14 130, 167, 00 1, 400, 704, 11 1, 533, 707, 30 1, 493, 175, 18 1, 071, 992, 02 152, 950, 86 505, 735, 13
	Western States	1, 131	60,787,500.00	22, 814, 624. 72		15, 432, 107. 59
82 83 84 85 86 87 88 89 90 91 92 93 94 95	Washington Seattle Spokane Tacoma Oregon Portland California Los Angeles San Francisco Idaho Utah Salt Lake City Narizona Alaska	9 13 2	3,025,000.00 1,950,000.00 2,050,000.00 500,000.00 3,041,000.00 1,500,000.00 5,650,000.00 16,550,000.00 1,530,000.00 1,530,000.00 1,530,000.00 1,530,000.00 1,200,000.00 1,200,000.00 1,732,000.00 1,755,000.00	1, 642, 250. 00 1, 550, 000. 00 900, 000. 00 625, 600. 00 1, 256, 540. 26 1, 612, 500. 00 4, 828, 364. 16 2, 398, 300. 00 8, 480, 200. 00 973, 750. 00 329, 700. 00 329, 700. 00 588, 500. 00 75, 000. 00	4, 667, 250. 00 3, 500, 000. 00 2, 950, 000. 00 1, 125, 000. 00 4, 297, 540. 50 3, 112, 500. 60 16, 936, 164. 16 8, 048, 300. 00 25, 030, 200. 00 2, 803, 750. 00 1, 309, 700. 00 2, 1990, 000. 00 2, 1991, 750. 00 1, 343, 560. 00	819, 083, 12 737, 096, 94 640, 155, 85 153, 630, 09 627, 550, 95 554, 712, 46 2, 149, 139, 98 1, 082, 396, 91 2, 091, 518, 53 247, 789, 77 263, 588, 93 293, 073, 27 279, 262, 38 234, 814, 13 67, 436, 93
	Pacific States	346	52,970,800.00	26, 509, 854. 42	79, 480, 654. 42	10, 541, 250. 23
97 98	Hawaii	4	610,000.00 100,000.00	152, 330. 76 15, 000. 00	762, 330. 76 115, 000. 00	61, 168. 70 8, 779. 28
	Island possessions	5	710,000.00	167, 330. 76	877, 330. 76	69,947.98
	United States	6,779	919, 150, 875. 00	579, 904, 987, 62	1 400 055 000 00	169,158,493.13

OF NATIONAL BANKS IN THE UNITED STATES-Continued.

JANUARY 1, 1909—Continued.

Charg	ged off.				Ratios.		
Losses and premiums.	Expenses and taxes.	Net earnings.	Dividends.	Net earn- ings to capital and surplus.	Dividends to capital and surplus.	Dividends to capital.	
\$45, 740. 64 98, 007. 26 104, 756. 95 1, 451. 25 184, 811. 76 148, 643. 68 24, 693. 22 1, 676. 58 5, 184. 54 249, 668. 74 13, 822. 71 137, 205. 14 86, 382. 74 26, 548. 86 29, 291. 38 247, 646. 10	\$580, 690. 01 478, 011. 44 990, 674. 22 140, 754. 10 490, 846. 8 952, 513. 35 182, 851. 87 35, 560. 75 61, 694. 16 487, 503. 269. 67 467, 932. 50 89, 374. 72 270, 816. 91 1, 109, 327. 27	\$764, 688. 79 379, 939. 24 799, 275. 27 92, 098. 42 240, 818. 54 699, 311. 06 165, 326. 07 23, 693. 81 63, 288. 30 663, 532. 12 315, 884. 35 702, 700. 37 517, 676. 78 37, 027. 28 205, 626. 76	\$451, 062. 84 272, 550. 00 548. 306. 38 37, 500. 00 118, 250. 00 188, 285. 14 66, 500. 00 9, 000. 00 24, 000. 00 481, 900. 00 481, 900. 00 425, 050. 00 161, 000. 00 33, 000. 00 121, 250. 00 1, 082, 314. 33	Per cent. 12. 91 9. 04 6. 19 7. 89 5. 54 6. 86 11. 81 6. 37 8. 67 12. 22 13. 14 8. 64 10. 80 4. 21 7. 76 6. 60	Per cent. 7.61 6.48 4.24 3.21 2.72 4.90 4.75 2.42 3.30 8.87 7.75 5.22 3.36 3.75 4.57 7.60	Per cent. 9.78 7.93 5.72 3.95 4.22 6.63 8.87 3.00 6.00 12.89 11.95 7.33 5.65 6.60 6.08 9.69	66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81
1,405,531.54	7, 155, 821. 42	6,870,754.63	4,704,318.69	8. 22	5.63	7.74	
68, 660, 77 205, 518, 37 69, 538, 17 10, 185, 73 120, 794, 18 222, 237, 42 237, 945, 03 97, 773, 15 434, 793, 32 19, 187, 56 58, 452, 98 98, 302, 59 24, 621, 51 21, 983, 15 4, 601, 34	344, 158. 07 316, 800, 58 265, 362, 93 47, 935, 29 256, 032, 68 219, 722, 42 1, 039, 139, 33 498, 874, 53 754, 864, 11 263, 819, 96 121, 390, 43 161, 296, 29 152, 541, 67 125, 952, 38 47, 072, 94	406, 264, 28 214, 777, 99 305, 254, 75 95, 509, 07 250, 724, 09 112, 752, 62 872, 045, 62 485, 749, 23 901, 861, 10 264, 782, 25 83, 745, 52 33, 474, 39 102, 099, 19 86, 878, 60 15, 762, 65	201, 935. 37 158, 900. 00 171, 900. 00 129, 900. 00 174, 350. 00 100, 900. 00 472, 727. 50 360, 900. 00 142, 122. 34 53, 500. 00 50, 170. 00 2, 500. 00 2, 779, 805. 21	8.70 6.14 10.35 8.49 5.83 3.62 5.15 6.04 3.60 9.44 6.39 1.68 4.66 6.47 9.01	4. 33 4. 51 5. 80 2. 57 4. 06 3. 21 2. 79 4. 47 2. 99 5. 07 4. 09 2. 11 2. 29 5. 56 1. 43	6. 68 8. 10 8. 34 5. 80 5. 73 6. 67 7. 3. 90 6. 37 4. 52 7. 77 5. 46 3. 50 9. 90 9. 90 2. 50	82 83 84 85 86 87 88 89 90 91 92 93 94 95
9,502.50	23,948.14	27,718.06	18,650.00	3.64	2, 45	3.06	97
435.00	4, 135. 98	4, 208. 30	3,000.00	3. 66	2, 61	3.00	98
9,937.50	28, 084. 12	31, 926. 36	21,650.00	3.64	2.47	3.05	
21, 117, 975. 21	82, 939, 751. 27	65, 100, 766, 65	47, 086, 082. 10	4. 34	3. 14	5. 12	

10774—cur 1909——15

No. 57.—Abstract of Reports of Earnings and Dividends FROM JANUARY 1, 1909,

	Location.	Num- ber of banks.	Capital stock.	Surplus.	Capital and surplus.	Gross earnings.
1 2 3	Maine. New Hampshire Vermont. Massachusetts.	77 56 50	\$9,051,000.00 5,335,000.00 5,460,000.00	\$3, 417, 584. 06 2, 479, 025. 00 1, 770, 351. 00	\$12, 468, 584, 06 7, 814, 025, 00 7, 230, 351, 00	\$1, 192, 618. 78 744, 404. 27 646, 204. 25 4, 375, 732. 85
4 5 6 7	Massachusetts Boston Rhode Island Connecticut	176 20 22	32, 217, 500. 00 23, 050, 000. 00 6, 700, 250. 00 20, 255, 050. 00	15,751,015.00 17,250,000.00 3,685,700.00	47, 968, 515, 00 40, 300, 000, 00 10, 385, 950, 00 30, 433, 550, 00	4,375,732.85 4,880,135.16 687,591.04 2,113,115.61
'	New England States	482	102, 068, 800. 00	10, 178, 500. 00 54, 532, 175. 06	156, 600, 975. 06	2,113,115.61 14,639,801.96
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18	New York  New York City  Albany  Brooklyn  New Jersey  Pennsylvania  Philadelphia  Pittsburg  Delaware  Maryland  Baltimore  District of Columbia	384 37 3 5 180 719 34 26 27 84 18	42, 920, 100. 00 113, 000, 000. 00 2, 100, 000. 00 1, 802, 000. 00 20, 487, 000. 00 64, 699, 390. 00 22, 905, 000. 00 26, 250, 000. 00 2, 348, 908. 50 5, 116, 700. 00 12, 590, 700. 00 252, 000. 00	26, 463, 586. 04 115, 690, 000. 00 2, 200, 000. 00 2, 250, 000. 00 19, 219, 110. 00 59, 597, 073. 42 34, 245, 000. 00 1, 939, 350. 00 3, 455, 965. 23 7, 355, 000. 00 252, 000. 00	69, 383, 686, 04 228, 690, 000, 00 4, 300, 000, 00 4, 052, 000, 00 39, 706, 110, 00 123, 666, 463, 42 57, 150, 000, 00 53, 100, 000, 00 4, 288, 335, 00 8, 572, 665, 23 19, 945, 700, 00 504, 000, 00	8, 551, 031. 11 28, 805, 786. 01 883, 459. 81 686, 046. 59 4, 460, 846. 22 11, 522, 356. 09 5, 384, 015. 63 5, 477, 730. 13 333, 816. 58 898, 166. 45 1, 666, 379. 60 37, 314. 39
20	District of Columbia	1,528	5,300,000.00 319,141,875.00	252,000.00 4,032,253.68 303,549,338.37	9,332,253.68 622,691,213.37	775, 874. 53 69, 482, 823, 14
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42	Virginia West Virginia North Carolina. South Carolina. Georgia. Savannah Florida. Alabama Mississippi. Louisiana. New Orleans Texas. Dallas. Fort Worth. Galveston Houston. San Antonio. Waco. Arkansas Kentucky. Louisville Tennessee.	111 92 68 31 98 22 39 75 30 30 5 488 5 7 6 5 40 137 10 85	13, 413, 500. 00 8, 176, 000. 00 6, 710, 000. 00 4, 485, 000. 00 10, 651, 500. 00 5, 130, 000. 00 5, 130, 000. 00 2, 970, 000. 00 30, 373, 300. 00 23, 500. 00 1, 975, 000. 00 25, 500. 00 20, 000. 00 1, 975, 000. 00 1, 975, 000. 00 1, 975, 000. 00 2, 900, 000. 00 2, 100, 000. 00 1, 1, 000, 000. 00 1, 1, 868, 400. 00 5, 645, 000. 00 9, 735, 000. 00	8, 486, 443, 42 4, 330, 524, 59 2, 291, 214, 65 500, 000, 00 1, 801, 700, 00 3, 506, 116, 81 1, 343, 902, 32 1, 917, 866, 84 2, 935, 000, 00 13, 987, 896, 08 1, 303, 000, 00 1, 530, 000, 00 1, 177, 500, 00	21, 899, 943, 42 12, 506, 524, 59 9, 001, 214, 62 5, 914, 468, 84 16, 435, 191, 61 1, 250, 000, 00 6, 931, 700, 00 11, 903, 116, 81 4, 778, 902, 32 4, 887, 865, 83 8, 460, 000, 00 44, 361, 196, 08 3, 653, 000, 00 780, 000, 00 4, 077, 500, 00 2, 885, 000, 00 1, 426, 150, 00 5, 500, 320, 33 15, 820, 880, 56 8, 120, 000, 00 14, 072, 750, 00	2, 211, 856, 92 1, 217, 405, 65 992, 000, 15 821, 550, 42 1, 932, 765, 19 105, 337, 36 1, 018, 554, 77 1, 394, 241, 13 611, 698, 32 621, 243, 38 898, 557, 55 5, 916, 673, 80 486, 036, 61 463, 464, 73 88, 508, 597, 284, 74 411, 023, 42 162, 845, 77 639, 678, 75 1, 394, 024, 31 897, 521, 22 1, 812, 308, 57
43 44	Southern States Ohio	1,374 343 9	35,089,100.00 13,550,000.00	66, 056, 025. 01 15, 340, 328. 27 6, 850, 000. 00	208, 270, 725. 01 50, 429, 428. 27 20, 400, 000. 00	24, 604, 581. 35 5, 704, 720. 65 1, 884, 914. 39
45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 60 61	Cincinnati. Cleveland. Columbus Indiana. Indianapolis. Illinois. Chicago. Michigan. Detroit. Wisconsin Milwaukee. Minnesota. Minneapolis. St. Paul Iowa. Cedar Rapids. Des Moines. Dubuque.	7 10 242 7 397 14 91 4 120 6 254 4 6	9, 350, 000. 00 3, 850, 000. 00 20, 193, 000. 00 5, 600, 000. 00 28, 675, 000. 00 27, 650, 000. 00 5, 150, 000. 00 5, 150, 000. 00 5, 750, 000. 00 5, 200, 000. 00 11, 016, 000. 00 5, 200, 000. 00 4, 100, 000. 00 17, 585, 000. 00 400, 000. 00 600, 000. 00	6,850,000.00 4,050,000.00 1,185,000.00 7,432,195.33 2,291,000.00 14,234,954.91 18,610.000.00 1,750,000.00 1,750,000.00 1,750,000.00 4,121,267.83 5,102,083.00 2,740,000.00 6,264,391.58 300,000.00 351,250.00 130,000.00	13, 400, 000. 0 5, 035, 000. 00 27, 645, 195. 33 7, 861, 000. 0 42, 939, 954. 91 46, 260, 000. 00 13, 877, 250. 00 6, 900, 000. 00 4, 675, 655, 75 10, 302, 083, 00 6, 840, 000. 00	1, 884, 914, 39 1, 622, 365, 44 613, 580, 27 3, 047, 529, 53 922, 027, 40 5, 076, 808, 81 7, 062, 235, 38 910, 191, 97 605, 121, 13 1, 040, 968, 10 2, 102, 220, 45 1, 101, 674, 62 927, 420, 28 3, 413, 281, 48 190, 494, 16 358, 502, 14

OF NATIONAL BANKS IN THE UNITED STATES.

TO JULY 1, 1909.

Charg	ed off.				Ratios.		
Losses and premiums.	Expenses and taxes.	Net earnings.	Dividends.	Net earn- ings to capital and surplus.	Dividends to capital and surplus.	Dividends to capital.	
\$259, 110, 47 147, 645, 46 47, 158, 62 593, 506, 43 464, 904, 69 101, 682, 99 250, 831, 54	\$645, 429. 29 271, 196. 06 319, 340. 74 2, 045, 821. 61 3, 089, 711. 11 275, 889. 45 954, 843. 61	\$288, 079, 02 325, 562, 75 279, 704, 89 1, 736, 404, 81 1, 325, 519, 36 310, 018, 60 907, 440, 46	\$308, 980, 00 228, 050, 00 203, 744, 00 1, 174, 312, 10 942, 500, 00 216, 682, 50 664, 689, 25	Per cent. 2. 31 4. 17 3. 87 3. 62 3. 29 2. 98 2. 98	Per cent. 2. 48 2. 91 2. 82 2. 45 2. 34 2. 09 2. 18	Per cent. 3. 41 4. 27 3. 73 3. 64 4. 09 3. 23 3. 28	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
1,864,840.20	7,602,231.87	5, 172, 729, 89	3, 738, 957. 85	3. 30	2. 39	3. 66	
924, 352. 56 1,588, 385. 23 90,154. 37 76, 814. 18 382, 492. 33 1, 957, 892. 68 400, 563. 11 1,088, 411. 29 33, 892. 44 154, 336. 26 144, 462. 49 5,533. 88 95, 271. 18	4, 480, 142, 25 15, 262, 733, 26 578, 73.0, 77 304, 100, 99 2, 215, 035, 03 5, 796, 214, 20 3, 218, 629, 62 2, 855, 547, 88 147, 737, 65 508, 444, 73 910, 562, 66 298, 886, 41	3, 146, 536. 30 11, 954, 667. 52 214, 574. 67 305, 131. 42 1, 863, 318. 49. 21 1, 764, 822. 90 1, 533, 770. 96 152, 186. 49 235, 385. 46 611, 354. 51 16, 017. 55 381, 716. 94	2, 034, 272. 50 6, 674, 125. 00 155, 875. 00 88, 680. 00 1, 173, 855. 00 2, 687. 071. 30 1, 159, 032. 90 1, 277, 500. 09 99, 323. 85 191, 276. 50 532, 678. 00 20, 160. 00 207, 000. 00	4. 53 5. 23 4. 99 7. 53 4. 69 3. 02 3. 09 2. 89 3. 55 2. 75 3. 07 3. 18 4. 09	2. 93 2. 92 3. 62 2. 19 2. 96 2. 17 2. 03 2. 41 2. 32 2. 23 2. 62 4. 00 3. 29	4. 74 5. 91 7. 42 4. 92 5. 73 4. 19 5. 06 4. 87 4. 23 3. 74 4. 23 8. 00 5. 79	8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20
6, 972, 562. 00	36, 592, 528. 35	25, 917, 732. 79	16, 400, 850. 05	4. 16	2.63	5. 14	
195, 380. 48 162, 608. 152 49, 521. 52 85, 712. 96 133, 465. 67 14, 094. 47 52, 250. 64 101. 281. 26 92, 361. 19 149, 146. 57 49, 491. 09 423, 060. 66 26, 574. 45 52, 740. 66 2, 530. 18 25, 523. 97 22, 984. 04 2, 983. 90 65, 485. 32 208, 581. 62 154, 387. 32 158, 189. 19	1, 183, 494, 73 619, 479, 97 489, 903, 07 489, 903, 07 340, 890, 27 911, 004, 40 38, 901, 39 508, 300, 17 614, 796, 95 279, 544, 78 272, 877, 37 482, 615, 37 2, 361, 797, 14 247, 248, 98 193, 457, 02 52, 765, 07 240, 978, 95 159, 179, 67 87, 735, 38 300, 210, 29 662, 009, 32 522, 078, 12 955, 193, 73	832, 981. 71 435, 317. 53 473, 385. 56 394, 947. 19 888, 295. 12 52, 341. 50 458, 003. 96 678, 162. 92 239, 792. 35 199, 219. 44 366, 451. 09 3, 131, 816. 00 212, 213, 18 217, 267. 05 32, 913, 32 240, 781. 82 228, 859. 71 72, 176. 49 273, 983, 14 523, 433, 37 221, 055. 78 608, 925. 65	518, 819, 32 391, 060, 00 287, 750, 00 192, 850, 00 484, 660, 00 25, 000, 00 434, 550, 00 373, 650, 00 112, 750, 00 205, 000, 00 1, 948, 983, 30 143, 500, 00 16, 500, 00 411, 500, 00 80, 000, 00 190, 300, 00 438, 577, 00 190, 300, 00 416, 300, 00 416, 300, 00 416, 300, 00 416, 300, 00 416, 300, 00 416, 000, 60	3. 80 3. 48 5. 26 6. 68 5. 40 4. 19 6. 61 5. 70 5. 02 4. 08 4. 33 7. 06 5. 81 6. 03 4. 22 5. 91 7. 93 5. 06 4. 98 3. 31 2. 72 4. 97	2. 36 3. 13 2. 97 3. 26 2. 95 2. 00 6. 27 3. 14 4. 39 3. 93 3. 93 3. 93 2. 01 2. 12 10. 09 2. 77 0. 70 2. 93 2. 77 2. 34 2. 96	3. 87 4. 78 3. 99 4. 30 4. 55 3. 33 8. 47 4. 45 4. 04 3. 80 3. 71 6. 42 6. 11 1. 3. 67 2. 64 14. 18 3. 81 1. 00 4. 03 3. 70 3. 70 3. 37 4. 27	21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40 41 42
2, 228, 605. 31	11, 503, 652, 14	10, 872, 323. 90	7, 034, 199. 62	5. 22	3, 38	4. 95	
733, 286, 58 382, 451, 03 227, 936, 37 54, 933, 63 235, 932, 43 50, 519, 33 509, 354, 55 654, 679, 88 161, 848, 43 66, 280, 55 110, 003, 36 104, 400, 74 140, 843, 33 90, 460, 65 204, 481, 29 245, 876, 59 8, 957, 50 38, 957, 55 38, 957, 55 38, 957, 55 38, 957, 55 38, 957, 55 38, 957, 55 38, 957, 55 38, 957, 55 38, 957, 55 38, 957, 55 38, 957, 55 38, 957, 55	3, 308, 829, 29 858, 779, 62 902, 300, 77 368, 369, 47 1, 648, 941, 68 549, 946, 89 2, 672, 547, 19 595, 618, 86 365, 874, 54 621, 603, 76 615, 684, 29 502, 028, 24 1, 859, 861, 21 159, 220, 79 171, 131, 57 27, 568, 98	1, 662, 604, 78 643, 683, 74 492, 128, 30 190, 277, 17 1, 162, 655, 33 321, 539, 98 1, 894, 907, 07 1, 975, 016, 58 706, 516, 90 248, 292, 56 129, 243, 23 314, 963, 878, 80 395, 529, 68 220, 910, 75 1, 307, 543, 68 23, 215, 50 148, 691, 97 35, 275, 50	1,300,834.00 633,000.00 379,000.00 134,500.00 854,517.1 148,500.00 1,537,854.25 1,356,000.00 187,000.00 187,000.00 136,675.00 233,249.99 259,290.00 260,000.00 131,000.00 829,024.08 16,000.00 59,000.00 23,500.00	3.30 3.16 3.67 3.78 4.21 4.09 4.41 4.32 5.09 3.60 2.76 3.75 2.86 3.84 3.23 5.48 3.21 11.88 4.83	2. 58 3. 20 2. 83 2. 67 3. 09 1. 89 3. 58 2. 93 3. 32 2. 71 2. 92 2. 77 3. 50 2. 52 1. 92 2. 52 4. 72 3. 22	3. 71 4. 82 4. 05 3. 49 4. 23 2. 65 5. 36 4. 90 4. 95 3. 63 3. 79 4. 06 4. 80 5. 00 5. 00 6. 55 3. 91	43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 56 57 58 59 60 61

No. 57.—Abstract of Reports of Earnings and Dividends FROM JANUARY 1, 1909,

63         Kansas City         7         4,100,000.00         50,000.00         6,126,000.00         1, 566,332.21           64         St. Joseph         4         1,100,000.00         50,000.00         1,600,000.00         33,159.88           65         St. Louis         9         20,600,000.00         11,950,000.00         22,550,000.00         3,371,439.31           66         North Dakota         132         4,685,000.00         11,391,375.00         6,076,375.00         856,676.31           67         South Dakota         90         3,510,000.00         7,26,880.00         4,236,680.00         803,644.57           68         Nebraska         204         9,775,000.00         3,588,620.60         13,343,620.60         1,913,402.11           69         Lincoln         4         980,000.00         1,700,000.00         1,711,000.00         227,433.91           70         Ornaha         5         2,800,000.00         1,700,000.00         1,711,000.00         20,910,019.99           71         Kansas City         3         1,000,000.00         1,700,000.00         318,500.00         910,019.99           72         Kansas City         3         300,000.00         1,505,000.00         318,500.00         910,019.91		Location,	Num- ber of banks.	Capital stock.	Surplus.	Capital and surplus.	Gross earnings.
North Dakota	63 64	Kansas City St. Joseph	7 4	4,100,000.00 1,100,000.00	2,026,000.00 500,000.00	6,126,000.00 1,600,000.00	\$937, 823. 93 1, 566, 332. 23 331, 589. 89 3, 371, 439. 30
67 South Dakota. 90 3,510,000.00 726,080.00 4,286,080.00 803,644.52 808 Nebraska. 204 9,775,000.00 3,568,620.60 11,33,343,620.60 1913,402.11 24 950,000.00 221,000.00 1,171,000.00 227,433.97   70 Omaha. 5 2,800,000.00 1,700,000.00 4,500,000.00 910,019   71 Kansas 200 10,417,500.00 3,006,314.41 41,023,814.62 ,063,761.81   72 Kansas City 3 1,000,000.00 700,000.00 1,700,000.00 331,500.00 910,170.41   73 Topeka. 3 300,000.00 18,500.00 318,500.00 91,770.41   74 Wichita 3 400,000.00 350,000.00 750,000.00 136,301.81   75 Montana. 39 3,395,000.00 1,955,500.00 5,890,500.00 1,43,857.68   76 Wyoming 29 1,585,000.00 2,398,550.00 5,890,500.00 1,43,857.68   77 Colorado. 104 6,385,000.00 2,398,550.00 8,783,550.00 1,434,847.77   78 Denver 6 2,850,000.00 2,308,000.00 1,143,437.77   79 Pueblo. 3 500,000.00 400,000.00 900,000.00 1,144,347.77   79 Pueblo. 3 500,000.00 400,000.00 900,000.00 1,144,347.77   79 Pueblo. 3 500,000.00 400,000.00 900,000.00 1,150,722.8   80 New Mexico 41 2,020,000.00 689,686.05 2,709,686.05 540,157.92   81 Oklahoma 226 8,730,000.00 2,497,844.86 11,227,844.86 2,056,582.8   82 Muskogee. 3 550,000.00 2,497,844.86 11,227,844.86 2,056,582.8   83 Muskogee. 3 550,000.00 2,497,844.86 11,227,844.86 2,056,582.8   84 Washington 56 3,415,000.00 1,600,425.00 5,075,425.00 886,888.0   85 Seattle. 4 1,999,000.00 1,750,000.00 812,000.00 711,019.6   86 Spokane 4 2,800,000.00 700,000.00 1,145,000.00 176,958.00   87 Tacoma 2 5 500,000.00 1,300,000.00 711,019.6   88 Oregon 60 3,201,000.00 1,307,000.00 1,150,000.00 1,150,000.00 1,150,000.00 1,150,000.00 1,161,500.00 0 1,161,500.00 0 1,161,500.00 0 1,174,000.00 1,200,000 0 3,500,000.00 1,144,621.7   89 Oregon 60 3,201,000.00 650,000.00 1,176,500.00 1,174,500.00 0 1,149,288.7   90 California 124 12,222,800.00 5,288,316.05 1,329,165.50 2,909,952.1   91 Los Angeles 10 1,782,000.00 471,750.00 2,253,750.00 2,399,952.1   92 Salt Lake City 3 1,760,000.00 150,000.00 150,000.00 150,000.00 38,564.7    93 Hawaii 4 610,000.00 150,000.00 150,000.00 160,000.00 66,958.5   94 Hawaii 4 610,000.0	- 1	Middle Western States.	1,952	239, 368, 100. 00	115,890,547.51	355, 258, 647. 51	45,012,029.74
84         Washington         56         3,415,000.00         1,660,425.00         5,075,425.00         886,888.0           85         Seattle.         4         1,980,000.00         1,760,000.00         3,700,000.00         3,700,000.00         711,019.6           86         Spokane.         4         2,800,000.00         700,000.00         3,500,000.00         868,688.0           87         Tacoma         2         500,000.00         650,000.00         1,500,000.00         1,150,000.00         184,621.7           88         Oregon         60         3,201,000.00         1,317,620.28         4,508,620.28         597,434.1'           89         California         124         12,222,800.00         1,617,500.00         3,117,500.00         528,011.8'           91         Los Angeles         10         5,650,000.00         2,420,300.00         8,70,300.00         1,149,288.7'           92         San Francisco         10         16,550,000.00         3,506,000.00         25,146,500.00         2,909,952.1'           93         Idaho.         33         2,060,000.00         1,055,352.95         3,115,362.95         663,084.8'           94         Utah         16         980,000.00         349,165.50         1,329,165.50	67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 80 81 82	South Dakota Nebraska Lincoln. Omaha Kansas Kansas City Topeka. Wichita Montana. Wyoming Colorado. Denver Pueblo New Mexico Oklahoma Muskogee.	90 204 4 5 200 3 3 3 9 104 6 3 41 226 3	3,510,000.00 9,775,000.00 9,50,000.00 2,800,000.00 10,417,500.00 1,000,000.00 300,000.00 3,935,000.00 1,585,000.00 6,385,000.00 2,850,000.00 2,020,000.00 8,730,000.00 500,000.00 550,000.00 550,000.00	726, 080. 00 3, 568, 620. 60 221, 000. 00 1, 700, 000. 00 3, 006, 314. 46 700, 000. 00 18, 500. 00 1, 955, 500. 00 2, 398, 550. 00 2, 398, 550. 00 400, 000. 00 689, 686. 05 2, 497, 844. 86 150, 000. 00	4, 236, 080. 00 13, 343, 620. 60 1, 177, 000. 00 4, 500, 000. 0 14, 023, 814. 46 1, 700, 000. 00 318, 500. 00 5, 890, 500. 00 2, 505, 080. 00 4, 880, 000. 00 900, 000. 00 2, 709, 686. 05 11, 227, 844. 86 700, 000. 00	856, 676. 30 803, 644. 51 1, 913, 402. 12 227, 433. 91 910, 019. 99 2, 063, 761. 85 331, 969. 86 90, 170. 41 136, 304. 93 1, 143, 857. 69 401, 105. 54 1, 346, 846. 07 1, 194, 377. 73 150, 722. 84 540, 157. 91 2, 056, 852. 85 176, 685. 06
84 Washington. 56 3,415,000.00 1,660,425.00 5,075,425.00 886,888.0.  85 Seattle. 4 1,950,000.00 1,750,000.00 3,700,000.00 711,019.60  86 Spokane. 4 2,800,000.00 700,000.00 3,500,000.00 868,607.00  87 Tacoma 2 500,000.00 650,000.00 1,150,000.00 184,621.70  88 Oregon. 60 3,201,000.00 1,307,620.28 4,508,620.28 597,434.10  89 Portland. 4 1,500,000.00 1,617,500.00 3,117,500.00 528,011.8  90 California. 124 12,222,800.00 5,208,316.05 17,431,116.05 2,451,253.60  91 Los Angeles. 10 5,650,000.00 2,420,300.00 8,070,300.00 1,149,228.7  92 San Francisco 10 16,550,000.00 3,506,000.00 1,140,228.7  92 San Francisco 10 16,550,000.00 3,506,000.00 25,146,500.00 2,000,952.11  93 Idaho. 39 2,060,000.00 1,055,352.95 3,115,352.95 663,084.80  94 Utah 16 980,000.00 349,165.50 1,329,165.50 266,698.00  95 Salt Lake City 3 1,000,000.00 740,000.00 1,740,000.00 238,558.00  96 Nevada. 10 1,782,000.00 471,750.00 2,253,750.00 238,558.00  97 Arizona. 13 930,000.00 471,750.00 2,253,750.00 273,137.51  98 Alaska. 2 100,000.00 740,000.00 1,515,000.00 38,564.70  Pacific States. 357 54,640,800.00 27,171,929.78 81,812,729.78 11,199,392.37  99 Hawaii. 4 610,000.00 159,412.60 769,412.00 61,282.97  100 Porto Rico. 1 100,000.00 15,000.00 115,000.00 6,953.5	55	•					<u>-</u>
	85 86 87 88 90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98	Washington Seattle. Spokane. Tacoma Oregon Portland California. Los Angeles. San Francisco. Idaho. Utah Salt Lake City. Nevada. Arizona. Alaska. Pacific States. Hawaii. Porto Rico.	56 4 4 2 60 60 10 10 39 16 3 10 13 2 357	3, 415, 000. 00 1, 950, 000. 00 2, 800, 000. 00 3, 201, 000. 00 1, 500, 000. 00 1, 500, 000. 00 1, 500, 000. 00 16, 550, 000. 00 2, 060, 000. 00 2, 060, 000. 00 1, 000, 00 1, 782, 000. 00 1, 782, 000. 00 100, 000. 00 54, 640, 800. 00 610, 000. 00 100, 000. 00	1, 660, 425, 00 1, 750, 000, 00 700, 000, 00 650, 000, 00 1, 307, 620, 28 1, 617, 500, 00 5, 208, 316, 05 2, 420, 300, 00 8, 596, 500, 00 1, 055, 352, 95 740, 000, 00 471, 750, 00 670, 000, 00 27, 171, 929, 78  159, 412, 60 15, 000, 00	5, 075, 425, 00 3, 700, 000, 00 3, 500, 000, 00 4, 508, 620, 28 3, 117, 500, 00 17, 431, 116, 05 8, 070, 300, 00 25, 146, 500, 00 3, 115, 352, 95 1, 329, 165, 50 1, 740, 000, 00 2, 253, 750, 00 1, 515, 000, 00 160, 000, 00	886, 888. 05 711, 019. 66 868, 607. 07 184, 621. 76 597, 434. 17 528, 011. 84 2, 451, 253. 63 1, 149, 288. 73 2, 090, 952. 18 6265, 698. 00 238, 558. 05 273, 137. 59 252, 272. 08 38, 564. 70 11, 199, 392. 37 61, 282. 97 6, 953. 51 68, 236. 48

#### OF NATIONAL BANKS IN THE UNITED STATES-Continued.

TO JULY 1, 1909—Continued.

Charg	ed off.				Ratios.		<u> </u>
Losses and premiums.	Expenses and taxes.	Net earnings.	Dividends.	Net earn- ings to capital and surplus.	Dividends to capital and surplus.	Dividends to capital.	
\$52,743.58 269,302.03 21,031.86 419,117.58	\$473, 455. 46 946, 779. 96 267, 692. 84 1, 961, 161. 47	\$411, 624. 89 350, 250. 24 42, 865. 19 991, 160. 25	\$291, 225. 00 181, 000. 00 40, 000. 00 1, 068, 000. 00	Per cent. 4.94 5.72 2.68 3.34	Per cent. 3, 49 2, 95 2, 50 3, 28	Per cent. 4.87 4.41 3.64 5.18	62 63 64 65
4,782,651.86	26, 136, 601. 76	14,092,776.12	10,809,969.46	3.97	3.04	4. 52	
118, 420, 80 66, 656, 00 197, 518, 75 40, 796, 03 152, 538, 61 379, 928, 74 13, 409, 04 16, 961, 71 2, 030, 65 192, 396, 73 34, 122, 89 161, 620, 65 350, 249, 72 4, 777, 35 58, 422, 33 215, 644, 61 31, 639, 61	616, 383. 08 550, 876. 31 918, 160. 42 129, 037. 58 554, 768. 59 911, 030. 05 203, 651. 45 35, 185. 10 66, 001. 72 410. 268. 69 199, 987. 59 664, 040. 02 640, 866. 11 90, 180. 89 269, 631. 61 975, 996. 47 76, 464. 99	121, 872. 42 186, 112. 20 797, 722. 95 57, 600. 30 202, 712. 79 772, 803. 06 114, 909. 37 38, 023. 60 68, 272. 56 541, 192. 27 66, 995. 06 521, 185. 40 203, 261. 90 212, 103. 97 866, 111. 77 56, 629. 77	206, 550, 00 198, 100, 00 444, 176, 73 82, 250, 00 104, 500, 00 598, 476, 67 68, 000, 00 11, 550, 00 295, 150, 00 295, 150, 00 475, 789, 58 188, 500, 00 38, 000, 00 131, 500, 00 711, 414, 00, 00 41, 000, 00	2. 01 4. 39 5. 98 4. 92 4. 50 5. 51 6. 76 11. 94 9. 10 9. 19 6. 67 5. 93 4. 17 6. 20 7. 83 7. 71 8. 09	3. 40 4. 68 4. 83 7. 02 2. 32 4. 27 4. 00 3. 63 5. 03 5. 01 4. 33 5. 42 3. 86 4. 22 4. 85 6. 34 5. 86	4. 41 5. 64 6. 59 8. 66 3. 73 5. 80 3. 85 9. 44 7. 50 6. 61 7. 60 6. 61 8. 15 7. 45	66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 80 81 82
9,748.95	75,728.41	91, 480. 70 5, 074, 754. 69	129,000.00 4,070,206.98	6.00	15.89	21. 50 6. 67	83
141, 540, 32 73, 043, 42 124, 954, 32 16, 717, 33 113, 887, 10 117, 064, 65 240, 618, 13 91, 925, 71 310, 708, 75 88, 281, 81 17, 197, 22 10, 467, 23 2, 111, 00 1, 439, 219, 84	416, 162. 17 275, 347. 40 288, 677. 47 90, 788. 39 324, 039. 19 256, 749. 86 1, 063, 854. 87 514, 962. 21 779, 637. 75 269, 418. 80 113, 009. 22 136, 969. 11 150, 465. 89 127, 007. 97 34, 664. 77  4, 841, 755. 07	329, 185, 56 362, 628, 84 454, 975, 28 77, 116, 04 159, 507, 88 154, 197, 33 1, 146, 780, 63 542, 400, 81 1, 000, 605, 68 305, 384, 25 135, 491, 36 66, 626, 29 90, 606, 88 1, 788, 93 4, 918, 417, 46 33, 430, 41 2, 817, 61	456, 148, 20 155, 500, 00 855, 500, 00 29, 000, 00 164, 350, 00 100, 000, 00 561, 490, 50 318, 000, 00 285, 500, 00 73, 500, 00 74, 500, 00 42, 500, 00 3, 834, 408, 70 18, 775, 00	6. 49 9. 80 13. 00 6. 71 3. 54 4. 95 6. 58 6. 72 3. 98 9. 80 10. 19 9. 5. 24 2. 96 5. 98 1. 12 6. 01 4. 34 2. 45	8. 99 4. 20 24. 43 2. 52 3. 65 3. 21 3. 22 3. 94 2. 33 9. 16 5. 53 4. 31 2. 53 4. 92 2. 66 4. 69 2. 44	13, 36 7, 97 30, 55 5, 80 5, 13 6, 67 4, 59 5, 63 3, 54 13, 86 7, 50 3, 19 8, 91 4, 25 7, 02 3, 08	84 85 86 87 88 89 90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98
19,335,730.66	94,095,148.45	66, 084, 982. 87	45, 907, 367. 66	4.38	3.04	4.99	

No. 58.—Ratios to Capital, and to Capital and Surplus, of the Earnings tory, from March 1, 1905,

[Figures in bold-faced

										12.50			-iaceu
	State, reserve city, and Territory.	Ra	tio of	divid	ends	to car	oital fo	or 6 m	onth	s ende	-d	divide to ca and plus	io of lends pital surfor 6 oths ed—
		Mar. 1, 1905.	Sept. 1, 1905.	Mar. 1, 1906.	Sept. 1, 1906.	Jan. 1, 1907. a	July 1, 1907.	Jan. 1, 1908.	July 1, 1908.	Jan. 1, 1909.	July 1, 1909.	Mar. 1, 1905.	Sept. 1, 1905.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 12 22 23 24 22 5 6 22 28 29 30 1 32 23 33 34 44 44 44 44 44 44 45 51 55 55 55 55 55 55 56 66 66 66 66 66 66	Maine. New Hampshire Vermont. Massachusetts. Boston. Rhode Island Connecticut New York New York New York City Albany Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania Philadelphia Pittsburg Delaware Maryland Baltimore. District of Columbia Washington. Virginia. North Carolina South Carolina South Carolina Georgia Savannah Florida. Alabama. Mississippi Louisiana New Orleans Texas. Dallas Fort Worth Galveston Houston San Antonio Waco. Arkansas Kentucky Louisville. Tennessee Ohio Cincinnati Cleveland Columbus Indiana Indianapolis Illinois Chicago Michigan Detroit Wisconsin Milwaukee Minnesota. Minneapolis St. Paul Iowa. Cedar Rapids Des Moines. Dubuque Missouri Kansas City St. Joseph St. Louis North Dakota.	3.18 2.28 2.4.5 2.66 2.66 3.65 4.06 3.65 4.06 4.08 4.08 4.17 4.17	C. 6.69       4.91       8.82       8.84       1.14       4.82       8.85       8.84       1.14       4.82       8.85       8.84       1.14       4.82       8.84       8.85       8.84       8.85	P. 3.50 4.51 1.63 8.0 8.69 4.42 0.86 6.55 5.64 4.51 1.65 8.69 8.44 2.44 6.55 5.66 4.55 5.55 4.41 1.55 5.56 4.55 5.55 4.41 1.55 5.56 4.55 5.55 4.41 1.55 5.56 4.55 5.55 4.41 1.55 5.56 4.55 5.55 5.55 5.55 5.55 5.55 5	P. 4.3 0 5 1 1 1 2 2 6 9 8 4 4 6 7 9 5 2 4 4 7 7 9 5 2 4 4 7 7 9 5 2 4 4 7 7 9 5 2 4 4 7 7 9 5 2 4 4 7 7 9 5 2 4 4 7 7 9 5 2 4 4 7 7 9 5 2 4 4 7 7 9 5 2 4 4 9 9 9 9 5 7 3 6 6 9 9 4 4 9 9 9 9 5 7 3 6 6 9 9 4 4 9 9 9 5 5 7 3 6 6 9 9 4 4 9 7 2 2 5 4 4 9 7 9 9 5 5 7 3 6 6 9 9 4 4 9 7 2 2 5 4 4 9 7 9 9 5 7 8 9 9 8 9 8 9 8 9 8 9 8 9 8 9 8 9	P. 3.80 4.51 4.66 2.04 4.7 4.3 3.4 1.0 1.1 4.5 4.5 1.5 3.4 2.4 4.3 1.1 4.5 4.5 1.5 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.3 3.4 2.5 1.5 3.4 2.5 1.5 3.4 2.5 1.5 3.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1	P. 3.6 1 3 6 3 6 6 6 6 6 6 2 1 9 1 1 5 5 9 9 3 8 4 6 8 2 5 5 5 4 3 3 8 4 5 5 5 5 3 3 4 4 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	$\begin{array}{c} 7.6 \pm 8.0 \pm 1.5 \pm$	C. 5.1.6.4.9.6.3.3.0.4.2.7.1.1.9.2.7.2.0.8.7.7.6.4.3.3.7.8.3.8.4.1.2.9.6.3.3.0.4.1.2.8.0.7.0.0.4.6.3.9.8.2.0.2.4.5.3.7.3.2.6.5.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.4.5.4.2.2.3.3.4.5.4.3.3.6.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3	$\begin{array}{l} \textbf{c.} 418344333441931103112003389311374760862682559225610862003112942228992261833444425555334244425555334244425555334244425555334244425555334244425555334244425555334244425555334244425555334244425555334244425555334244425555334244425555334244425555334244422555533424442255553342444225334244422533424442253342444225334244422533242422332422232222$	$\begin{array}{l} \textbf{P.} & 3.437612337949722193234493334276427496381892270699446224\\ 4.3.3.4.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.$	c. 8.897200233035221075256662822044259337         6. 6. 2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.2.	P. 2.79 2.5111122222371442033225320422033339950113042774476338322111225222420332253333225133324677447633822241122522243292

a For 4 months. Abstract period changed.

AND DIVIDENDS OF NATIONAL BANKS IN EACH STATE, RESERVE CITY, AND TERRITO JULY 1, 1909.

type indicate loss.]

Ratio	o of div			apital endec		surplu	s for	Rat	io of o	earnin	ıgs to		al and led—	l surp	lus for	6 moi	nths	
Mar. 1, 1906.	Sept. 1, 1906.	Jan. 1, 1907. a	July 1, 1907.	Jan. 1, 1908.	July 1, 1908.	Jan. 1, 1909.	July 1, 1909.	Mar. 1, 1905.	Sept. 1, 1905.	Mar. 1, 1906.	Sept. 1, 1906.	Jan. 1, 1907.a	July 1, 1907.	Jan. 1, 1908.	July 1, 1908.	Jan. 1, 1909.	July 1, 1909.	
P. ct. 7 3.08 2.22 2.21 2.44 3.20 2.25 2.55 3.30 3.27 2.22 3.3.66 4.3.76 4.77 2.22 4.47 2.56 3.24 4.78 2.84 4.78 2.84 4.78 2.84 4.81 5.57 2.22 4.82 3.35 5.37 4.88 3.24 2.44 3.15 5.77 2.22 4.88 3.55 3.38 3.38 3.38 3.38 3.38 3.38 3	P. ct. 3.3 2.9 8 2.2 2.0 0 2.2 2.3 2.3 2.2 2.0 0 2.2 2.3 3.3 3.1 9.6 6.2 1.3 3.6 6.2 1.3 3.6 6.2 2.3 2.2 5.5 4.8 4.8 0.3 3.0 6.3 2.2 5.5 4.8 3.0 6.2 2.3 2.2 5.2 2.2 2.2 2.2 2.2 2.2 2.2 2.2 2.3 2.2 2.2	P. ct. 8. 2.95	P. ct. 6. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2. 2.	P. ct. 72.88	P. ct. 5. 2.98 2.23 2.22 2.76 6.4 3.2 2.2 2.27 6.6 4.3 2.2 2.2 2.27 6.6 4.3 2.2 2.2 2.27 6.6 4.3 2.2 2.2 2.27 6.6 4.3 2.2 2.2 2.2 2.3 2.2 2.2 2.3 2.2 2.2 2	P.1.2.8.0 2.2.5.1 2.2.2.7 0.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3	P. c. 5. 98 4 4 3 1 2 2 9 9 6 2 0 2 2 2 2 4 0 3 3 4 1 0 3 3 9 2 0 3 1 1 2 3 3 4 4 4 9 0 0 1 1 1 8 7 9 8 8 3 0 6 2 8 3 7 9 8 5 5 5 9 5 3 3 4 4 3 9 0 1 1 2 2 2 3 3 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 3 3 2 2 2 3 3 3 3 3 2 2 2 3 3 4 4 3 9 0 1 1 2 2 2 3 3 2 2 3 2 3 2 3 2 2 2 2 2 3 3 3 3 3 2 3 3 3 3 2 3	5.3	P. 3.3.6.3.7.8.3.4.4.5.5.2.2.2.3.3.5.2.2.2.3.3.4.4.5.5.3.3.4.4.5.5.3.3.4.4.9.8.5.5.8.7.4.2.2.2.3.3.3.8.1.6.9.2.3.3.4.4.5.5.5.5.3.3.3.4.4.5.5.5.5.3.3.3.4.4.5.5.5.5	P. 42192426476598742133242645765624533334455982441655245333544555544553535445555445746562672	P. ct. 9 9 6 4 7 5 7 4 4 3 3 3 4 5 5 3 5 4 5 4 3 3 3 3 2 5 5 5 5 6 4 4 5 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 4 5 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 4 5 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 4 5 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 4 5 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 4 5 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 4 5 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 4 5 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 4 5 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 4 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 7 7 9 2 6 7 7 7 7 7 9 7 9 7 7 7 7 9 7 9 7 7 7 7	P. ct. 4.4.0 1 5.5 8.8 8.3 4.4.9 1 5.5 8.8 8.3 4.4.9 1 5.5 8.2 6.2 6.7 7.8 6.6 9.9 7.0 2.9 8.8 7.5 1.1 6.7 7. 6.6 9.9 7.0 2.9 8.8 7.5 1.1 6.7 7. 6.6 9.9 7.0 2.9 8.8 7.5 1.1 6.7 7. 6.5 5.6 2.6 6.5 5.8 5.7 5.7 6.8 11.0 6.7 7. 6.7 6.7 6.7 6.7 6.7 6.7 6.7 6.7	$\begin{array}{c} P. \text{ ct.} 1 & 4 & 9 & 0 & 3 & 4 & 4 & 6 & 6 & 5 & 6 & 4 & 4 & 9 & 8 & 4 & 4 & 4 & 3 & 3 & 5 & 5 & 6 & 6 & 6 & 5 & 6 & 6 & 5 & 6 & 5 & 6 & 5 & 6 & 5 & 6 & 5 & 5$	P.3.5.0.9.7.2.5.2.9.2.7.2.4.4.8.8.8.7.3.1.6.4.2.2.4.8.8.8.7.3.1.6.4.2.2.4.8.8.8.7.3.1.6.4.2.2.4.8.8.8.7.3.1.6.4.2.2.4.8.8.8.7.3.2.3.3.4.5.5.7.8.6.8.2.7.6.6.6.7.7.7.8.4.6.4.2.2.4.8.8.8.7.3.3.4.5.5.5.3.3.6.4.3.8.6.8.2.7.6.6.6.7.7.7.5.4.6.8.2.3.3.3.6.4.3.8.6.8.2.7.6.6.6.7.7.7.5.4.6.8.2.3.3.4.5.5.7.7.5.6.6.7.7.7.5.4.4.5.1.5.2.2.3.3.4.5.2.7.7.5.4.4.5.2.3.3.3.4.8.2.7.3.5.6.8.2.7.7.5.6.6.7.7.7.8.4.6.8.2.7.3.2.8.2.3.3.4.3.2.3.3.4.3.2.3.3.4.3.2.3.3.3.4.3.3.3.3	P. ct. 66 3 3 7 7 3 3 7 9 2 2 2 4 0 0 4 4 4 8 2 2 4 5 3 4 4 6 6 6 5 6 6 6 3 5 4 4 5 5 6 6 6 4 9 5 5 4 4 8 8 5 5 1 3 4 4 8 8 5 5 1 2 4 8 8 5 5 1 2 4 8 8 5 5 4 4 8 8 8 5 5 1 2 4 8 8 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6 6	P. ct. 0.3.3.0.9.5.5.0.0.2.3.2.4.4.7.7.3.3.2.8.1.8.8.8.4.4.4.2.2.3.3.5.2.4.4.4.8.7.7.3.3.2.8.4.4.4.1.2.7.7.5.5.5.6.6.8.8.4.2.2.3.3.5.7.8.2.2.4.4.8.2.2.3.3.3.3.3.3.2.4.2.2.3.3.5.7.8.2.3.4.4.4.1.2.7.5.5.3.3.3.3.3.2.4.2.2.3.3.5.7.8.2.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3.3	$\begin{array}{c} 7.43 \\ 2.2 \\ 2.3 \\ 2.3 \\ 2.3 \\ 3.4 \\ 3.5 \\ 3.7 \\ 4.2 \\ 6.5 \\ 3.4 \\ 4.7 \\ 5.6 \\ 4.5 \\ 7.5 \\ 5.3 \\ 2.5 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.3 \\ 3.3 \\ 4.4 \\ 4.5 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.3 \\ 3.5 \\ 3.1 \\ 4.4 \\ 4.5 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.3 \\ 3.5 \\ 3.7 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.3 \\ 3.3 \\ 3.4 \\ 4.4 \\ 4.5 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.3 \\ 3.5 \\ 3.1 \\ 4.4 \\ 4.5 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.2 \\ 3.3 \\ 3.5 \\ 3.7 \\ 3.2 $	$\begin{array}{c} 1\ 2\ 3\ 4\ 5\ 6\ 7\ 8\ 9\ 9\ 10\ 11\ 12\ 13\ 14\ 11\ 16\ 16\ 17\ 18\ 19\ 19\ 22\ 12\ 22\ 22\ 22\ 22\ 22\ 22\ 22\ 22$

a For 4 months. Abstract period changed.

No. 58.—Ratios to Capital, and to Capital and Surplus, of the Earnings tory, from March 1, 1905,

[Figures in bold-faced

Sta	ate, reserve city, and Territory.	Ra	tio of	diviđ	ends :	to car	oital fo	or 6 m	onths	s ende	-d	divide to ca and plus	io of dends pital sur- for 6 nths ed—
		Mar. 1, 1905.	Sept. 1, 1905.	Mar. 1, 1906.	Sept. 1, 1906.	Jan. 1, 1907. a	July 1, 1907.	Jan. 1, 1908.	July 1, 1908.	Jan. 1, 1909.	July 1, 1909.	Mar. 1, 1905.	Sept. 1, 1905.
68   Nel 68   Nel 69   70   71   72   73   74   75   W C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C	nth Dakota braska Lincoln Omaha ansas Kansas City Topeka Wichita ontana young blorado Denver Pueblo ew Mexico kiahoma City didan Territory ashington Seattle Spokane Tacoma regon. Portland allifornia Los Angeles San Francisco daho tah Salt Lake City evada rizona laska awaii. orto Rico	5.5.2.2.3.0 5.5.5.4.0 3.4.0 8.0.7.0 8.1.0 3.8.6.6 6.8.2.2.5.3.3.4.9.9.5.3.8.8.6.6.6.3.0.6.6.6.3.0.5.5.8.8.8.9.3.8.8.9.9.5.8.8.9.9.5.8.8.9.9.5.9.9.9.5.9.9.9.9	1	P. ct. 4.9 (6.1 1.4 5) (6.1 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1	4. 4 5. 5 9. 5 3. 2 6. 0 5. 3 7. 6 14. 2 6. 6 5. 5 5. 2	5.7	P. ct. 6.5 6.0 0 5.2 6.3 3 3 5.7 7 4.9 8.8 4 4.4 9 6.6 6.8 9 9.1 11.5 9 9.1 14.9 5.6 6.1 11.1 5.9 9.1 1.1 1.1 6.9 9.5 5.6 6.1 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0 5.0	6.4 6.6 3.9 3.2 4.4 6.5 3.0 8.0 8.0 8.0 6.5 5.5 12.2 17.2 17.2 17.2 17.2 17.2 17.2 17.2	P. ct. 6.7 6.5 1 3.9 6.3 6.5 3.0 12.8 8 7.7 1 5.5 6.6 6.1 4 3.9 9.8 8 4.6 7.6 6.3 12.2 5.4 3.7 17.2 2 12.3 6.5 3.5 1 2.0 0.0 5.9	P. ct. 7.9 5.7 9.4 2.2 6.6 6.0 12.9 9.7 7.3 5.6 6.6 1.7 9.7 7.3 5.7 6.7 9.7 7.8 5.7 6.7 9.7 7.8 5.3 5.2 9.9 2.5 5.3 3.0 5.1	P. ct. 6.66.6.6.6.7.3.7.7.5.7.5.7.5.7.5.6.6.8.7.7.5.6.6.6.5.1.7.5.5.13.4.4.5.6.6.5.6.6.7.5.5.13.4.4.3.3.1.6.7.5.3.2.2.3.3.1.0.0	P. ct. 5.0 4.4 1.7 1.2 5.5 3.2 2.5 6.3 3.5 5.0 3.9 3.1 5.1 1.5 1.1 1.5 1.2 4.9 1.5 2.2 4.9 1.5 2.2 2.7 2.2 2.7 2.2 2.7 3.1	P.ct. 7.0 4.4 4.2 4.3 2.2 2.4 4.3 3.9 3.4 4.7 5.2 2.9 4.7 3.1 5.4 4.7 4.7 3.1 5.5 5.3 6.6 2.6 3.0

a For 4 months. Abstract period changed.

AND DIVIDENDS OF NATIONAL BANKS IN EACH STATE, RESERVE CITY, AND TERRITO JULY 1, 1909—Continued.

type indicate loss.]

P. ct.   P	Ratio of divid	lends to capital a 6 months ended	and surplus for	Ratio of e	arnings to e	capital and ended-	surplus for	6 months	
4.3       3.8       4.6       5.5       5.4       5.5       6.5       4.7       9.7       5.0       8.6       4.9       9.5       6.4       10.0       2.8       9.0       4.4       4.8       6.2       5.3       5.8       6.2       7.0       7.1       6.7       6.4       6.2       6.0       6.4       6.2       8.0       7.0       7.7       1.7       1.7       6.4       6.2       6.0       6.4       6.2       8.0       7.0       7.7       9.0       7.7       1.7       7.9       4.9       4.9       2.6       2.6       2.5       2.4       2.4       2.5       2.7       2.3       5.7       5.8       5.9       7.7       9.0       7.7       7.3       4.8       8.5       5.5       4.5       4.8       6.0       4.4       3.8       4.7       4.9       4.3       6.7       6.6       6.1       5.3       7.5       7.5       7.3       4.8       8.5       5.5       4.5       4.8       7.7       4.9       4.8       4.0       3.8       8.9       5.0       5.8       9.3       8.5       5.7       5.5       5.5       5.5       11.8       8.9       9.0       1.8 <td< td=""><td>Mar. 1, 1906. Sept. 1, 1906.</td><td>Jan. 1, 1907. a July 1, 1907. Jan. 1, 1908.</td><td>Jan. 1, 1909. July 1, 1909.</td><td>Mar. 1, 1905. Sept. 1, 1905.</td><td>Mar. 1, 1906. Sept. 1, 1905.</td><td>Jan. 1, 1907.a July 1, 1907.</td><td>Jan. 1, 1908. July 1, 1908.</td><td>Jan. 1, 1909. July 1,</td><td></td></td<>	Mar. 1, 1906. Sept. 1, 1906.	Jan. 1, 1907. a July 1, 1907. Jan. 1, 1908.	Jan. 1, 1909. July 1, 1909.	Mar. 1, 1905. Sept. 1, 1905.	Mar. 1, 1906. Sept. 1, 1905.	Jan. 1, 1907.a July 1, 1907.	Jan. 1, 1908. July 1, 1908.	Jan. 1, 1909. July 1,	
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	4.3 3.8 4.2 4 1.6 6.2 22 2.6 2.6 2.6 2.6 3.0 3.0 3 3.2 5.4 3 6.8 10.8 9.2 5.1 4.7 4.2 5 3.6 3.6 3.6 3 3.6 4.3 6 6.1 1.3 12 2.8 3.5 4.3 1 3.0 4.6 4.1 3 3.0 4.6 5.4 6 2.4 3.1 5.4 6 3.1 13.6 2 3.1 13.6 2 3.2 5.1 5.4 3 3.3 8.2 2 5.1 5.4 3 5.0 5.4 4 5.4 6.6 6 2.4 3.1 1 3.1 1 3.2 2 3.3 3.8 1 3.6 1 3.6 1 3.6 2 3.7 3 3.8 3.8 1 3.8 3 3.8	4.6 5.5 5.4 4.9 4.9 4.3 4.4 4.9 2.0 1.9 2.7 11 2.5 2.4 2.4 3.8 3.7 4.4 4.0 3.3 1.8 3.2 1.8 8.9 7.7 16.4 5.6 8.9 7.7 8.3 3.2 2.5 7.6 6.1 3.9 4.8 2.8 3.8 3.8 3.8 3.8 3.8 3.8 3.8 3.8 3.8 3	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	9.7 5.0 6.2 5.3 5.7 5.4 5.7 5.8 6.6 2.6 11.3 1.8 6.6 2.6 11.3 1.8 6.7 5.7 5.7 5.3 7.2 5.6 12.4 4.8 10.8 9.1 12.8 9.1 12.8 6.4 6.3 4.3 6.6 6.3 6.6 6.3 6.7 5.3 7.7 7.7 7.5 9.4 4.8 7.7 7.7 7.5 10.8 9.1 12.8 6.4 10.3 11.3 11.3 11.3 12.8 6.6 13.3 11.3 13.3 11.3 13.3 11.3 14.3 11.3 15.3 11.3 16.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3 17.3 11.3	8.6 4.9 6.2 11.1 7.75 5.9 5.8 7.4 8.2 12.3 9.6 7.3 4.8 7.0 6.9 7.5 6.3 8.3 8.8 6.0 8.3 12.2 11.3 15.8 6.1 5.9 7.5 6.3 8.8 6.7 7.5 6.3 8.8 6.5 12.2 1.3 15.8	9.5 6.4 7.0 7.1 11.9 9.0 9.0 7.1 7.5 7.5 9.3 8.5 7.3 7.4 16.8 10.1 13.3 8.5 9.3 9.0 4.3 9.6 9.7 10.3 11.0 10.1 13.4 10.1 13.6 10.1 10.0   2.8   6.4   6.7   6.7   6.7   6.8   5.5   7   15.5   7   15.5   7   15.5   7   15.5   7   15.5   11.0   12.6   6.7   6.5   6.6   6.7   6.5   6.	9.0 4.4 6.2 6.0 6.2 6.0 5.5 4.5 11.8 6.8 6.4 11.9 8.7 9.1 11.3.1 6.7 8.6 5.9 10.8 4.2 4.2 6.2 7.8 6.5 8.1 9.8 11.3 1.0.8 11.3 11.3 1.0.8 11.3 11.3 1.0.8 11.3 11.3 1.0.8 11.3 11	67 68 69 70 77 77 77 77 77 77 77 77 77 77 77 77	

a For 4 months. Abstract period changed.

No. 59.—Number of National Banks, their Capital, Surplus, Dividends, Net Earnings, and Ratios, Yearly, 1870 to 1909.

					_	:	Ratios.	
Year ended March 1—	Num- ber of banks.	Capital.	Surplus.	Dividends.	Net earnings.	Dividends to capital.	Dividends to capital and surplus.	Net earnings to capital
0	1, 602 1, 721 1, 882 1, 961 1, 989 2, 061 2, 073 2, 045 2, 079 2, 118 2, 232 2, 420 2, 616 2, 819 2, 993 3, 120 3, 244 3, 473 3, 641 3, 736 4, 131 3, 765 4, 131 4, 914 5, 368 6, 568 6, 017 6, 568	\$409, 008, 896 427, 008, 134 448, 346, 485 473, 097, 353 491, 753, 557 501, 037, 162 480, 967, 305 490, 967, 305 490, 967, 305 451, 969, 967, 305 501, 304, 720 520, 752, 720 520, 752, 720 520, 752, 720 520, 752, 720 520, 752, 720 520, 752, 720 521, 777, 898 542, 959, 709 567, 840, 644 647, 422, 875 643, 680, 166 655, 960, 855 647, 402, 875 648, 184, 234 748, 355, 438 768, 114, 231 748, 355, 438 768, 114, 231 788, 194, 234 787, 102, 528 893, 932, 102 919, 143, 825	\$84, 112, 029 93, 151, 510 98, 888, 917 109, 719, 015 20, 791, 853 129, 962, 338 134, 295, 621 123, 361, 407 117, 715, 634 116, 187, 926 121, 313, 718 129, 265, 141 135, 570, 518 148, 246, 298 129, 265, 141 135, 570, 518 148, 246, 298 175, 325, 850 176, 325, 850 176, 325, 850 248, 203, 389, 748 241, 732, 601 245, 606, 255 249, 236, 838 248, 113, 173 250, 543, 668 248, 203, 549 244, 324, 378 250, 543, 642, 47, 732, 601 245, 606, 255 249, 236, 838 248, 113, 173 250, 543, 643 244, 324, 378 250, 543, 643 244, 324, 378 250, 543, 643 244, 324, 378 250, 543, 650 249, 236, 838 248, 113, 173 250, 543, 663 244, 324, 378 250, 543, 650 249, 236, 838 248, 113, 173 250, 543, 650 249, 236, 838 248, 113, 173 250, 543, 650 249, 236, 838 248, 113, 173 250, 743, 743 244, 743, 743 244, 743, 743 244, 743, 743 244, 743, 743 244, 743, 743 244, 743, 743 244, 743, 743 244, 743, 743 244, 743, 743 244, 743, 743 244, 743, 743 244, 743, 743 244, 744, 743 244, 743, 743	\$43, 246, 926 43, 285, 493 44, 985, 105 48, 653, 350 49, 680, 122 49, 129, 366 41, 367, 798 41, 099, 506 35, 500, 277 35, 523, 140 37, 167, 717 39, 415, 343 41, 181, 655 41, 476, 382 40, 609, 317 41, 553, 907 43, 295, 729 45, 092, 427 46, 734, 024 49, 575, 353 50, 677, 892 50, 573, 088 51, 328, 070 46, 390, 345 46, 252, 545 45, 551, 673 43, 215, 818 43, 815, 654 44, 935, 124 47, 433, 357 50, 219, 115 64, 802, 442 60, 123, 622 70, 996, 322 70, 996, 322 70, 996, 322 80, 831, 561 144, 376, 245 97, 336, 282 92, 993, 450	\$58, 218, 118 54, 657, 454, 657, 457 62, 499, 369 62, 666, 120 59, 172, 818 51, 898, 138 40, 133, 194 32, 220, 724 28, 337, 553 38, 025, 984 48, 485, 271 56, 254, 141 59, 611, 513 65, 409, 368 67, 869, 981 69, 756, 914 76, 952, 998 69, 980, 730 68, 386, 637 69, 981 69, 756, 914 76, 952, 998 48, 566, 794 48, 612, 927 45, 568, 981 181, 568, 794 191, 191, 191 191, 191, 191 191, 191, 1	$\begin{array}{c} \textbf{Pr. ct.} \\ 10.5 \\ 10.0 \\ 10.39 \\ 10.18.9 \\ 8.8.6 \\ 6.7.7.8 \\ 8.8.6 \\ 6.8.8 \\ 2.7.99 \\ 7.7.5 \\ 8.8.6 \\ 6.99 \\ 6.7.7.91 \\ 8.8.7.99 \\ 9.0.4 \\ 117.2.89 \\ 10.12 \\$		

a March 1, 1906, to June 30, 1907.

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes of the United States, with the Dates of Liquidation, the Amount of their Capital, and Circulation Issued and Outstanding October 31, 1909.

			Circulation.	
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
First National Bank, Penn Yan, N. Ya. First National Bank, Norwich, Conn.a. Second National Bank, Ottumwa, Iowab	May 2,1864			1
Second National Bank, Canton, Ohio b. First National Bank, Lansing, Mich.b. First National Bank, Columbia, Mo.	Oct. 3, 1864 Dec. 5, 1864		\$90,000	
Total	<b></b>	100,000	90,000	125

a New bank with same title.

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

	Date of		Circula	ition.
Name and location of bank.	liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
First National Bank, Carondelet, Mo. First National Bank, Utica, N. Y.a. Pittston National Bank, Pittston, Pa.	Mar. 15, 1865	\$30,000	\$25,500	\$91
Pittston National Bank, Pittston, Pa	Sept. 16, 1865	200,000		
Total		230,000	25, 500	91
Fourth National Bank, Indianapolis, Ind. Berkshire National Bank, Adams, Mass.b. National Union Bank, Rochester, N. Y. First National Bank, Leonardsville, N. Y. Farmers' National Bank, Richmond, Va.	Nov. 30, 1865	100,000	100,000	567
National Union Bank, Rochester, N. Y.	Dec. 8,1865 Apr. 26,1866	100,000 400,000	192,500	807
First National Bank, Leonardsville, N. Y.	July 11,1866	50,000	45,000	560
Farmers' National Bank, Richmond, Va	Oct. 22,1866	100,000	85,000	17,211
Total		750,000	422, 500	19,145
Farmers' National Bank, Waukesha, Wis	Nov. 25, 1866	100,000	90,000	440
First National Bank, Providence, Pa	Mar. 1,1867	200,000 100,000	180,000 90,000	2,669 1,110
National State Bank, Dubuque, Iowa. First National Bank of Newton, Newtonville, Mass	Mar. 9, 1867	150,000	127,000	1.135
First National Bank of Newton, Newtonville, Mass	Mar. 11, 1867	150,000 60,000	130,000	1,068 655
First National Bank, New Ulm, Minn. National Bank of Crawford County, Meadville, Pa	Apr. 18,1867 Apr. 19,1867	300,000	54,000	
Kittanning National Bank, Kittanning, Pa.b	Apr. 29,1867 May 28,1867	200,000		
City National Bank, Savannah, Ga.c.	May 28, 1867 July 3, 1867	100,000 500,000	450,000	5,380
Ohio National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio First National Bank, Kingston, N. Y	Sept. 26, 1867	200,000	180,000	1,888
Total		2,060,000	1,301,000	14,345
First National Bank, Bluffton, Ind	Dec. 5,1867	50,000	45,000	389
National Exchange Bank, Richmond, Va	Dec 21 1867	200,000 150,000	180,000 135,000 45,500	440 1,052
First National Bank, Jackson, Miss.	Dec. 26, 1867	100,000	45,500	125
First National Bank, Downingtown, Pa	Jan. 14, 1868	100,000	90,000	889 783
Appleton National Bank, Appleton, Wis	Jan. 21, 1868	100,000 50,000	90,000 86,750 45,000 45,500 90,000	593
National Bank of Whitestown, N. Y.	Feb. 14, 1868	120,000	45, 500	222
First National Bank, New Brunswick, N. J. First National Bank, Cuvahoga Falls, Ohio	Mar. 4.1868	100,000 50,000	45,000	1, 201 508
First National Bank, Cedarburg, Wis	Mar. 23, 1868	100,000	90,000	368
Commercial National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio	Apr. 28, 1868	500, 000 100, 000	345, 950 90, 000	1,720 750
First National Bank, South Worcester, N. Y	Aug. 4,1868	175,000 350,000	157, 400 314, 950	1,479
National Mechanics and Farmers' Bank, Albany, N. Y.	do	350, 000 50, 000	314, 950	1, 415 338
First National Bank, Steubenville, Ohio	Aug. 8,1868	150,000	42, 500 135, 000	1,438
First National Bank, Bluffton, Ind. National Exchange Bank, Richmond, Va. First National Bank, Skaneateles, N. Y. First National Bank, Jackson, Miss. First National Bank, Downingtown, Pa. First National Bank, Titusville, Pa. Appleton National Bank, Appleton, Wis. National Bank of Whitestown, N. Y. First National Bank, New Brunswick, N. J. First National Bank, Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio. First National Bank, Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio. First National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio. Second National Bank, Watertown, N. Y. First National Bank, South Worcester, N. Y. National Mechanics and Farmers' Bank, Albany, N. Y. Second National Bank, Des Moines, Iowa First National Bank, Steubenville, Ohio. First National Bank, Steubenville, Ohio. First National Bank, Plumer, Pa. First National Bank, Danville, Va.	Aug. 25, 1868 Sept. 30, 1868	100,000 50,000	87, 500 45, 000	1,068 215
1 0 6 6 1		2,595,000	2,116,050	14,993
First National Bank, Dorchester, Mass. First National Bank, Oskaloosa, Iowa. Merchants and Mechanics' National Bank, Troy, N. Y. National Savings Bank, Wheeling, W. Va. First National Bank Marion, Ohio. National Insurance Bank, Detroit, Mich. National Bank of Lansingburg, N. Y. National Bank of North America, New York, N. Y. First National Bank, Ilailowell, Me. First National Bank, Clyde, N. Y. Pacific National Bank, Clyde, N. Y. Grocers' National Bank, New York, N. Y. Savannah National Bank, Savannah, Ga. First National Bank, Frostburg, Md.	Nov. 23, 1868	150,000	132,500	1,737
First National Bank, Oskaloosa, Iowa	Dec. 17,1868	75,000	132,500 $67,500$	488
National Savings Bank, Wheeling, W. Va	Jan. 7, 1869	390,000 100,000	184, 750 90, 000	1,449 695
First National Bank, Marion, Ohio	Jan. 12, 1869	125,000	109, 850 85, 000	781
National Insurance Bank, Detroit, Mich	Feb. 26,1869	200, 000 150, 000	85,000 135,000	497 1,220
National Bank of North America, New York, N. Y	Apr. 15,1860	1,000,000	333, 000 53, 350	1 1 845
First National Bank, Hallowell, Me.	Apr. 19,1869	60, 000 50, 000	53, 350	379 675
Pacific National Bank, New York, N. Y.	May 10, 1869	422,700	44,000 134,990	868
Grocers' National Bank, New York, N. Y.	June 7,1869	390,000	85, 250	224 415
First National Bank, Frostburg, Md	June 22, 1869 July 30, 1869	100,000 50,000	85,000 45,000	213
First National Bank, La Salle, Ili. National Bank of Commerce, Georgetown, D. C.	Aug. 30, 1869 Oct. 28, 1869	50,000 100,000	45, 000 90, 000	140 865
Total		3, 322, 710	1,720,190	12, 490
Miners' National Bank, Salt Lake City, Utah	Dec. 2,1869	150,000	135,000	686
First National Bank, Vinton, Iowa	Dec. 13, 1869	50,000	42,500 $175,750$	182
National Exchange Bank, Philadelphia, Pa First National Bank, Decatur, Ill	Jan. 8, 1870 Jan. 10, 1870	300,000 100,000	175,750 85,250	1,560 1,001
National Union Bank, Owego, N. Y First National Bank, Berlin, Wis Central National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio.	Jan. 11,1870	100,000	88, 250	817
PUSE NATIONAL BANK, BERUD, Wis	jan. 25,1870 j	500,000	44,000	369
Central National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio	Mar. 31 1870	500, 000	425,000	2,790

a New bank with same title. b Consolidated with another bank. c Never completed organization.

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

FROVISIONS OF SECTIONS 3220 AND 3221 OF	THE ILEVISE	DOIATULE	s, E10.—C	one u.
	Date of		Circula	tion.
Name and location of bank.	liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing,
National Bank of Chemung, Elmira, N. Y. Merchants' National Bank, Milwaukee, Wis. First National Bank, St. Louis, Mo. Chemung Canal National Bank, Elmira, N. Y. Central National Bank, Omaha, Nebr. First National Bank, Clarksville, Va. First National Bank, Burlington, Vt. First National Bank, Burlington, Vt. First National Bank, Lebanon, Ohio.	June 10, 1870 June 14, 1870 July 16, 1870 Aug. 3, 1870 Sept. 23, 1870 Oct. 13, 1870 Oct. 15, 1870 Oct. 24, 1870	\$100,000 100,000 200,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 300,000	\$90,000 90,000 179,990 90,000 27,000 270,000	\$467 560 1,151 797 85 2,577
		100,000	85,000	537
Total		2,900,000	1,962,740	14,588
National Exchange Bank, Lansingburg, N. Y. Muskingum National Bank, Zanesville, Ohio. United National Bank, Winona, Minn First National Bank, Des Moines, Iowa Saratoga County National Bank, Waterford, N. Y. State National Bank, St. Joseph, Mo First National Bank, Fenton, Mich. First National Bank, Wellsburg, W. Va. Clarke National Bank, Rochester, N. Y.	Jan. 7,1871	100,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 150,000 100,000 100,000 200,000	90,000 90,000 45,000 90,000 135,000 90,000 49,500 90,000 180 000	590 355 3,727 863 513 442 617 1,626
Total		1,000,000	859, 500	9, 241
Commercial National Bank, Oshkosh, Wis Fort Madison National Bank, Fort Madison, Iowa National Bank of Maysville, Ky Fourth National Bank, Syaeuse, N. Y. Amercan National Bank, New York, N. Y. Carroll County National Bank, Sandwich, N. H. Second National Bank, Portland, Me Atlantic National Bank, Brooklyn, N. Y. Merchants and Farmers' National Bank, Quincy, Ill. First National Bank, Rochester, N. Y. Lawrenceburg National Bank, Ind. Jewett City National Bank, Ird. Jewett City National Bank, Jewett City, Conn. First National Bank, Knoxville, Tenn.	Nov. 22,1871 Dec. 26,1371 Jan. 6,1872 Jan. 9,1872 May 10,1872 May 24,1872 July 15,1872 Aug. 8,1872 Aug. 9,1872 Sept. 10,1872 Oct. 4,1872 Oct. 22,1872	100, 000 75, 000 300, 000 105, 500 500, 000 100, 000 200, 000 150, 000 400, 000 200, 000 60, 000 100, 000	90,000 67,000 270,000 91,700 450,000 45,000 81,000 165,000 135,000 206,100 180,000 48,750 80,910	657 445 760 720 5,465 492 846 1,215 1,140 2,055 1,780 378 621
Total	l <b></b>	2,340,500	1,910,060	16,574
First National Bank, Goshen, Ind. Kidder National Gold Bank, Boston, Mass. Second National Bank, Zanesville, Ohio Orange County National Bank, Chelsea, Vt. Second National Bank, Syracuse, N. Y. Richmond National Bank, Richmond, Ind. First National Bank, Adams, N. Y. Mechanics' National Bank, Syracuse, N. Y. Farmers and Mechanics' N. B., Rochester, N. Y. Montana National Bank, Helena, Mont. First National Bank, Havana, N. Y. Merchants and Farmers' National Bank, Ithaca, N. Y. National Bank of Cazenovia, N. Y. Merchants' National Bank, Memphis, Tenn. Manufacturers' National Bank, Chicago, Ill. Second National Bank, Chicago, Ill. Second National Bank, Beloit, Wis. Union National Bank, Beloit, Wis. Union National Bank, St. Louis, Mo.	Nov. 7,1872 Nov. 8,1872 Nov. 16,1872 Jan. 14,1873 Feb. 18,1873 Mar. 7,1873 Mar. 7,1873 Apr. 15,1873 June 30,1873 July 18,1873 Aug. 30,1873 Sept. 25,1873 Oct. 2,1873 Oct. 2,1873	115,000 300,000 154,700 200,000 100,000 140,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 500,000 500,000 500,000 500,000 500,000 500,000	103, 500 120, 000 138, 140 180, 000 90, 000 66, 000 93, 800 83, 250 31, 500 45, 000 45, 000 488, 750 97, 500 180, 000 150, 000	1,147
Total		3,364,700	2, 452, 410	30, 599
City National Bank, Green Bay, Wis. First National Bank, Shelbina, Mo. Second National Bank, Nashville, Tenn. First National Bank, Oneida, N. Y. Merchants' National Bank, Hastings, Minn National Bank of Tecumseh, Mich. Gallatin National Bank, Shawneetown, Ill. First National Bank, Brookville, Fa. Citizens' National Bank, Sioux City, Iowa. Citizens' National Bank, Garlottesville, Va. Farmers' National Bank, Warren, Ill. First National Bank, Medina, Ohio. Croton River National Bank, South East, N. Y. Merchants' N. B. of West Virginia, Wheeling, W. Va. Central National Bank, Baltimore, Md. Second National Bank, Leavenworth, Kans.	Jan. 13,1874 Feb. 7,1874 Mar. 3,1874	50, 000 100, 000 125, 000 125, 000 125, 000 50, 000 250, 000 50, 000 50, 000 75, 000 75, 000 200, 000 200, 000 200, 000	45, 000 90, 000 92, 920 110, 500 90, 000 45, 000 225, 000 90, 000 45, 000 45, 000 45, 000 45, 000 45, 000 90, 000 90, 000 90, 000	535 510 1,040 1,323 1,292 610 1,596 1,030 496 480 217 2,708 4,248 825 1,720

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

Teutonia National Bank, New Orleans, La.  Sept. 2, 1874 \$300,000 \$270,000 \$1, City National Bank, Chattanooga, Tenn.  Sept. 10, 1874 170,000 \$148,001 \$1, Total.  Total.  Total.  Total.  Total.  Total.  Sept. 10, 1874 170,000 \$1, 100,0				-,	
Teutonia National Bank, New Orleans, La.   Sept. 2,1874   \$300,000   \$270,000   \$18,001   \$18,001   \$17,000   \$18,001   \$18,		D		Circula	ation.
City National Bank, Chaitanooga, Tenn.   Sept. 10,1874   170,000   148,001   17   17   17   17   17   17   17	Name and location of bank.		Capital.	Issued,	Out- standing.
First National Bank, Olathe, Kans  Nov. 9, 1874  50, 000  45, 000  1, First National Bank, Beverity, Ohio  Nov. 10, 1874  102, 000  90, 000  1, Outpin National Bank, La Fayette, Ind  Dec. 4, 1874  225, 000  224, 095  3, Ambier National Bank, Jacksonville, Fla  Dec. 7, 1874  42, 500  125, 000  125, 000  1, First National Bank, Evansville, Wis  Jan. 9, 1875  55, 000  45, 000  17, First National Bank, Evansville, Wis  Jan. 9, 1875  55, 000  45, 000  17, First National Bank, Evansville, Wis  Jan. 12, 1875  50, 000  27, 600  Ropple's National Bank, Pueblo, Colo  Authorial Bank of Commerce, Green Bay, Wis  do  100, 000  11, First National Bank, Pueblo, Colo  Robinson Bank, Ordenneree, Green Bay, Wis  do  100, 000  11, First National Bank of Corleans, Irasburg, Vis  In 23, 1875  100, 000  100, 000  11, First National Bank of Orleans, Irasburg, Vis  Mar. 17, 1875  175, 000  17	City National Bank, Chattanooga, Tenn	Sept. 10, 1874	170,000	148,001	\$1,290 592 1,147
National Bank of Commerce, Green Bay, Wis.   do.   100,000   90,000   1, First National Bank, Milersburg, Ohio   do.   100,000   60,400   1, First National Bank, Staunton, Value   Jan. 22, 1875   100,000   90,000   National Carlot Bank, Staunton, Value   Jan. 23, 1875   100,000   90,000   1, First National Bank of Orleans, Irasburg, Vt.   Mar. 17, 1875   75,000   67,500   1, Monticello, Mar. 18, 1875   75,000   67,500   1, Monticello, National Bank, Augusta, Ga.   Mar. 25, 1875   100,000   10,000   1, Monticello, National Bank, Augusta, Ga.   Mar. 25, 1875   100,000   10,000   1, Monticello, National Bank, Augusta, Ga.   Mar. 25, 1875   100,000   10,000   1, Monticello, National Bank, Monticello, Iowa.   Apr. 14, 1875   125,000   104,800   1, First National Bank, Constitution   May. 20, 1875   200,000   27,000   1, Monticello, National Bank, Monticello, Iowa.   Apr. 22, 1875   250,000   225,000   27, First National Bank, Monticello, May.   Apr. 22, 1875   30,000   27,000   27, First National Bank, Monticello, May.   Apr. 22, 1875   30,000   45,000   27, First National Bank, Rodbacd, Wis.   June 24, 1875   30,000   45,		l .	2,745,000	2,407,971	21,789
Merchants' National Bank, Fort Wayne, Ind.   Nov. 8, 1875   100, 000   46, 820   Kansas City National Bank, Kansas City, Mo.   Nov. 13, 1875   100, 000   65, 991   First National Bank, Schoolcraft, Mich.   Nov. 17, 1875   50, 000   45, 000   First National Bank, Curwensville, Fa.   Dec. 17, 1875   100, 000   90, 000   National Marine Bank, St. Paul, Minn.   Dec. 28, 1875   100, 000   59, 710   1, First National Bank, Rochester, Ind.   Jan. 11, 1876   50, 000   45, 000   First National Bank, Lodi, Ohio.   Jan. 11, 1876   50, 000   45, 000   First National Bank, Portsmouth, Ohio.   Jan. 19, 1876   100, 000   90, 000   First National Bank, Partsmouth, Ohio.   Jan. 26, 1876   50, 000   45, 000   First National Bank, Partsmouth, University of the State of State	National Bank of Commerce, Green Bay, Wis. First National Bank, Milersburg, Ohio First National Bank, Milersburg, Ohio First National Bank, Staunton, Va. National City Bank, Milwaukee, Wis. Irasburg National Bank of Orleans, Irasburg, Vt. First National Bank, Pekin, Ill. Merchants and Planters' National Bank, Augusta, Ga. Monticello National Bank, Monticello, Iowa. Iowa City National Bank, Monticello, Iowa. First National Bank, Wheeling, W. Va. First National Bank, Mount Clemens, Mich. First National Bank, Knob Noster, Mo. First National Bank, Krob Noster, Mo. First National Bank, Brodhead, Wis.	do. Jan. 23,1875 Feb. 24,1875 Mar. 17,1875 Mar. 25,1875 Mar. 30,1875 .do. Apr. 14,1875 Apr. 22,1875 May 20,1875 May 20,1875 May 20,1875 May 20,1875 June 24,1875	102, 000 250, 000 42, 500 250, 000 55, 000 50, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 125, 000 200, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 60, 000 60, 000 50, 000	90, 000 224, 095  125, 900 45, 000 36, 000 90, 000 60, 000 60, 500 90, 000 104, 800 225, 000 43, 800 227, 000 445, 000 141, 300 45, 000 56, 000 67, 500 141, 300 156, 000 177, 000 180, 000	290 1, 207 3, 404 1, 530 384 305 600 1, 266 753 680 747 1, 130 121 1, 451 2, 335 2, 250 250 250 262 378 1, 842 3, 250 250 250 263 173 88 130 1, 832 2, 625
Merchants' National Bank, Fort Wayne, Ind.   Nov. 8, 1875   100, 000   46, 820   Kansas City National Bank, Kansas City, Mo.   Nov. 13, 1875   100, 000   65, 991   First National Bank, Schoolcraft, Mich.   Nov. 17, 1875   50, 000   45, 000   First National Bank, Curwensville, Fa.   Dec. 17, 1875   100, 000   90, 000   National Marine Bank, St. Paul, Minn.   Dec. 28, 1875   100, 000   59, 710   1, First National Bank, Rochester, Ind.   Jan. 11, 1876   50, 000   45, 000   First National Bank, Lodi, Ohio.   Jan. 11, 1876   50, 000   45, 000   First National Bank, Portsmouth, Ohio.   Jan. 19, 1876   100, 000   90, 000   First National Bank, Partsmouth, Ohio.   Jan. 26, 1876   50, 000   45, 000   First National Bank, Partsmouth, University of the State of State	First National Bank, Gallatin, Tenn. First National Bank, Charlestown, W. Va. People's National Bank, Winchester, Ill. First National Bank, New Lexington, Ohio. First National Bank, Ishpeming, Mich.	Oct. 1, 1875 Oct. 2, 1875 Oct. 4, 1875 Oct. 42, 1875 Oct. 12, 1875 Oct. 20, 1875	75,000 50,000 50,000	90,000 67,500 45,000	325 653 523 270 248
Merchants' National Bank, Fort Wayne, Ind.   Nov. 8, 1875   100,000   46, 820   Kansas City National Bank, Kansas City, Mo.   Nov. 13, 1875   100,000   65, 991   First National Bank, Schoolcraft, Mich.   Nov. 17, 1875   50,000   45,000   First National Bank, Curwensville, Fa.   Dec. 17, 1875   100,000   90,000   National Marine Bank, St. Paul, Minn   Dec. 28, 1875   100,000   59,710   I, First National Bank, Rochester, Ind.   Jan. 11, 1876   50,000   45,000   First National Bank, Coursensouth, Ohio   Jan. 11, 1876   100,000   90,000   Interval of the course of the cou	Fayette County National Bank, Washington, Ohio	Oct. 26, 1875			427
First National Bank, Curwensyille, Pa.   Dec. 17,1875   50,000   90,000     National Marine Bank, St. Paul, Minn   Dec. 28,1875   100,000   59,710   1,     First National Bank, Rochester, Ind   Jan. 11,1876   50,000   45,000     First National Bank, Lodi, Ohio   do   100,000   90,000   1,     First National Bank, Portsmouth, Ohio   Jan. 19,1876   100,000   90,000   1,     First National Bank, Ashland, Nebr   Jan. 26,1876   50,000   45,000     First National Bank, Paxton, Ill.   Jan. 28,1876   50,000   45,000     First National Bank, Boomfield, Iowa   Feb. 16,1876   150,000   90,000     Marietta National Bank, Marietta, Ohio   Feb. 16,1876   150,000   90,000   1,     Salt Lake City National Bank, Salt Lake City, Utah   Feb. 21,1876   100,000   45,000     First National Bank, Alantic, Iowa   Mar 7,1876   50,000   45,000     First National Bank, Alantic, Iowa   Mar 7,1876   50,000   45,000     First National Bank, Salt Lake Mar. 7,1876   50,000   45,000     First National Bank, Salt National Bank, Alantic, Iowa   Mar. 1,1876   70,000   63,000     National Currency Bank, New York, N. Y.   Mar. 23,1876   100,000   45,000     Caverna National Bank, Caverna, Ky.   May 13,1876   50,000   45,000					32,097
First National Bank, Newport, Ind.   Aug. 7, 1876   60,000   45,000   First National Bank, De Pere, Wis.   Aug. 17, 1876   50,000   31,500   Second National Bank, Lawrence, Kans.   Aug. 23, 1876   100,000   67,500   Commercial National Bank, Versailles, Ky.   Aug. 26, 1876   170,000   153,000   1,000	First National Bank, Schoolcraft, Mich. First National Bank, Curwensville, Pa. National Marine Bank, St. Paul, Minn. First National Bank, Rochester, Ind. First National Bank, Lodi, Ohio Iron National Bank, Portsmouth, Ohio First National Bank, Ashland, Nebr. First National Bank, Paxton, Ill. First National Bank, Bloomfield, Iowa. Marietta National Bank, Marietta, Ohio Salt Lake City National Bank, Salt Lake City, Utah. First National Bank, La Grange, Mo. First National Bank, Atlantic, Iowa. First National Bank, Spencer, Ind. National Currency Bank, New York, N. Y. Caverna National Bank, Caverna, Ky.	Nov. 17, 1875 Dec. 17, 1875 Dec. 28, 1875 Jan. 11, 1876 Jan. 26, 1876 Jan. 28, 1876 Jan. 28, 1876 Feb. 5, 1876 Feb. 21, 1876 Feb. 24, 1876 Mar. 7, 1876 Mar. 11, 1876 May 13, 1876	50.000 100.000 50.000 100.000 50.000 50.000 50.000 50.000 50.000 50.000 100.000 100.000 100.000 60.000 60.000 50.000	45,000 90,000 90,000 90,000 90,000 45,000	699 418 902 1, 135 293 1, 028 314 471 850 1, 499 245 418 341 750 341 1, 080 354 247 665 175 234 418 1, 080

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

			Circulation.	
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
Syracuse National Bank, Syracuse, N. Y	Sept. 25, 1876 Oct. 6, 1876	\$200,000 100,000	\$117,961 62,106	\$2,573 1,363
Total		2,865,000	1,900,537	20,349
First National Bank, Lancaster, Mo First National Bank, Council Grove, Kans. National Bank Commerce, Chicago, Ill. First National Bank, Palmyra, Mo First National Bank, Newton, Iowa National Southern Kentucky Bank, Bowling Green, Ky.	Nov. 14, 1876 Nov. 28, 1876 Dec. 2, 1876 Dec. 12, 1876 Dec. 16, 1876	50,000 50,000 250,000 100,000 50,000	27,000 26,500 71,465 46,140 45,000	98 295 820 915 844
Green, Ky. First National Bank, Monroe, Iowa. First National Bank, New London, Conn. Winona Deposit National Bank, Winona, Minn. First National Bank, South Charleston, Ohio. Lake Ontario National Bank, Oswego, N. Y First National Bank, Sidney, Ohio Chillicothe National Bank, Chillicothe, Ohio.	Jan. 1, 1877 Jan. 9, 1877 Jan. 28, 1877 Feb. 24, 1877 do Feb. 26, 1877	50,000 60,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 275,000 52,000	27,000 35,700 38,300 63,285 90,000 66,405 46,200	180 184 1,404 953 570 3,645 628
National Bank, Monticello, Ky.	Apr. 9,1877 Apr. 13,1877 Apr. 23,1877 Apr. 25,1877 May 31,1877 June 11,1877 June 30,1877 Aug. 1,1877	100,000 52,000 60,000 200,000 100,000 50,000 60,000	53, 825 44, 200 49, 500 173, 090 45, 000 43, 500 45, 000	1, 120 453 370 2, 195 1, 148 471 708 1, 219
First National Bank, Atlanta, Ga. Georgia National Bank, Atlanta, Ga. First National Bank, Napoleon, Ohio. First National Bank, Lancaster, Ohio. First National Bank, Minerva, Ohio. Kinney National Bank, Portsmouth, Ohio. First National Bank, Green Bay, Wis. National Exchange Bank, Wakefield, R. I.  Total.	1	50,000 100,000 50,000 70,000	54,000 45,000 90,000 45,000 34,650 1,305,760	700 930 500 20,793
First National Bank, Union City, Ind.	Nov. 10, 1877	50,000	45,000 45,000	715
First National Bank, Union City, Ind. First National Bank, Negaunee, Mich. Tenth National Bank, Negaunee, Mich. Tenth National Bank, Paola, Kans National Exchange Bank, Troy, N. Y. Second National Bank, Troy, N. Y. Second National Bank, Minneapolis, Minn. Second National Bank, Minneapolis, Minn. Second National Bank, St. Louis, Mo. First National Bank, Sullivan, Ind. Rockland County National Bank, Nyack, N. Y. First National Bank, Wyandotte, Kans. First National Bank, Boone, Jowa First National Bank, Pleasant Hill, Mo. National Bank of Gloversville, N. Y. First National Bank, Independence, Mo. National State Bank, Lima, Ind. First National Bank, Tell City, Ind. First National Bank, Pomeroy, Ohio. Eleventh Ward National Bank, Soton, Mass. First National Bank, Prophetstown, Ill.	Nov. 16, 1677 Nov. 23, 1877 Dec. 1, 1877 Dec. 6, 1877 Dec. 20, 1877 Dec. 31, 1877 Jan. 8, 1878	50,000 500,000 50,000 100,000 200,000 100,000 200,000 50,000	43,000 441,000 41,350 90,000 52,167 82,500 53,055 45,000	14,102 577 1,549 2,590 1,562 3,448 390
Rockland County National Bank, Nyack, N. Y First National Bank, Wyandotte, Kans. First National Bank, Boone, Iowa. First National Bank, Pleasant Hill, Mo National Bank of Gloversville, N. Y First National Bank, Independence, Mo. National State Bank, Lima, Ind	Jan. 10,1878 Jan. 19,1878 Jan. 22,1878 Feb. 7,1878 Feb. 28,1878 Mar. 1,1878 Mar. 2,1878	100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000	89,000 45,000 32,400 45,000 64,750 27,000 33,471	1, 124 592 350 631 579 1, 640 864
		50,000 200,000 200,000 50,000 100,000 60,000 200,000	44,500 75,713 89,400 45,000 88,400 38,461 69,750	312 3, 103 315 315 1, 325 550 1, 851
First National Bank, Eau Claire, Wis First National Bank, Washington, Ohio. First National Bank, Middleport, Ohio. First National Bank, Streator, Ill First National Bank, Muir, Mich Kane County National Bank, St. Charles, Ill. First National Bank, Carthage, Mo. Security National Bank, Worcester, Mass First National Bank, Lake City, Colo.	May 31, 1878 June 1, 1878 June 5, 1878	80,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000	31,500 40,500 44,200 26,300 44,500	240 292 395 277 501 260
Prist National Bank, Lake City, Colo People's National Bank, Rorfolk, Va. Topeka National Bank, R. Joseph, Mo. First National Bank, St. Joseph, Mo. First National Bank, Winchester, Ind. Muscatine National Bank, Muscatine, Iowa. Traders' National Bank, Chicago, Ill. Union National Bank, Rahway, N. J. First National Bank, Sparta, Wis. Herkimer County National Bank, Little Falls, N. Y.	June 15, 1878 July 31, 1878 Aug. 7, 1878 Aug. 13, 1878 Aug. 24, 1878 Sept. 2, 1878 Sept. 4, 1878 Sept. 10, 1878 Sept. 14, 1878	50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 60,000 100,000 200,000 100,000 50,000	49,000 29,300 85,705 89,300 67,110 52,700 44,200 43,700 89,200 45,000	236 495 926 1,440 1,079 1,264 2,455 1,489 790
		200,000	178,300	2,788
Total	1	4,100,000	2,646,432	54,032
Farmers' National Bank, Bangor, Me. Pacific National Bank, Council Bluffs, Iowa. First National Bank, Anamosa, Iowa. Smithfield National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa.	Nov. 22, 1878 Nov. 30, 1878 Dec. 14, 1878 Dec. 16, 1878	100,000 100,000 50,000 200,000	89, 100 45, 000 44, 500 78, 750	1,036 467 600

 $No. 60. \\ -National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc. \\ -Cont'd.$ 

			Circulation.		
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.	
First National Bank, Buchanan, Mich. First National Bank, Prairie City, Ill. Corn Exchange National Bank, Chicago, Ill Franklin National Bank, Columbus, Ohio. Traders' National Bank, Bangor, Me. First National Bank, Gonic, N. H. First National Bank, Gonic, N. H. First National Bank, Granic, N. H. First National Bank, Granic, N. C. First National Bank, Granic, Va. First National Gold Bank, Steckton, Cal. First National Bank, Sheboygan, Wis. First National Bank, Sheboygan, Wis. First National Bank, Boscobel, Wis. National Marine Bank, Oswego, N. Y. Central National Bank, Hightstown, N. J. Brookville National Bank, Hightstown, N. J. Brookville National Bank, Genterville, Ind. Farmers' National Bank, Centerville, Iwa First National Bank, Clarinda, Iowa Waterville National Bank, Waterville, Me. First National Bank, Tremont, Pa. First National Bank, Attanta, Ill. Union National Bank, Autora, Ill. National Bank of Menasha, Wis. National Bank of Menasha, Wis. National Bank of Menasha, Wis. National Bank of Menasha, Wis. National Bank of Menasha, Wis. National Bank of Salem, Ind. Fourth National Bank, Franklin, Ky. National Bank of Salem, Ind. Fourth National Bank, Memphis, Tenn Bedford National Bank, Bedford, Ind. First National Bank, Batavia, Ill. National Gold Bank, Batavia, Ill. National Gold Bank and Trust Co., San Francisco, Cal.	Dec. 21,1878	\$50,000 50,000 100,000 60,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 125,000 50,000 125,000	\$27,000 27,000 59,160 93,070 76,400 45,597 128,200 34,365 99,800 238,600 43,900 44,300 32,400 89,000 41,500 41,500 44,500 45,000 26,500 44,500 44,500 45,000 27,000 38,200 35,000 44,500 45,000 46,600 46,600 47,000 48,200 48,200 48,500 48,200 49,5000 49,5000 40,5000 40,5000 40,5000 40,5000 40,5000 40,5000 40,5000 40,5000 40,5000 40,5000 40,5000 40,5000 40,5000 40,5000	\$267 260 4,706 2,197 1,352 1,013 1,340 1,572 10,199 555 750 1,985 2,927 1,530 2,047 1,350 2,047 1,350 2,047 1,350 2,047 1,457 698 887 698 8817 400	
Bedford National Bank, Bedford, Ind. First National Bank, Afton, Iowa. First National Bank, Deer Lodge, Mont. First National Bank, Batavia, Ill. National Gold Bank and Trust Co., San Francisco, Cal. Total.	July 21, 1879 Aug. 15, 1879 Aug. 16, 1879 Aug. 30, 1879 Sept. 1, 1879	100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 750, 000 4, 450, 000	87, 200 26, 500 45, 000 44, 300 40, 000 2, 337, 142	1,047 276 850 1,526 9,605 56,178	
Gainesville National Bank, Gainesville, Ala. First National Bank, Hackensack, N. J. National Bank of Delavan, Delavan, Wis. Mechanics' National Bank, Nashville, Tenn. Manchester National Bank, Manchester, Ohio. First National Bank, Meyersdale, Pa. First National Bank, Mifflinburg, Pa. National Bank of Michigan, Marshall, Mich. National Exchange Bank, Houston, Tex. Ascutney National Bank, Windsor, Vt.	Nov. 25, 1879 Dec. 6, 1879	100,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 120,000 100,000	90, 000 90, 000 27, 000 90, 000 48, 303 30, 600 87, 825 100, 800 31, 500 90, 000	1, 267 1, 029 775 1, 350 688 250 1, 550 2, 171 455 1, 510	
Total.  First National Bank, Seneca Falls, N. Y. First National Bank, Baraboo, Wis. Bundy National Bank, New Castle, Ind. Vineland National Bank, Vineland, N. J. Ocean County National Bank, Tom's River, N. J. Hungerford National Bank, Adams, N. Y. Merchants' National Bank, Minneapolis, Minn. Farmers' National Bank, Mechanicsburg, Ohio. First National Bank, Green Spring, Ohio. First National Bank, Cannon Falls, Minn. First National Bank, Cannon Falls, Minn. First National Bank, Cashocton, Ohio. Manufacturers' National Bank, Three Rivers, Mich. First National Bank, Lansing, Jowa. First National Bank, Watertown, N. Y. First National Bank, Mericus, Ga. First National Bank, St. Joseph, Mich.	Nov. 23, 1880 Nov. 27, 1880 Dec. 6, 1880 Jan. 11, 1881 	870, 000  60, 000  50, 000  50, 000  100, 000  100, 000  50, 000  50, 000  50, 000  50, 000  60, 000  60, 000	686, 628  54, 600  27, 600  45, 000  45, 000  119, 405  45, 000  98, 263  80, 140  45, 000  45, 000  45, 000  75, 510  46, 000  26, 500	11, 045  947 458 271 290 1, 735 1, 629 1, 431 390 584 317 799 693 1, 114 2, 080 697 591	
First National Bank, Logan, Ohio Clement National Bank, Rutland, Vt.a. First National Bank, Rochelle, III. First National Bank, Rochelle, III. First National Bank, Shakopee, Minn. National State Bank, Oskaloosa, Iowa. First National Bank, Hobart, N. Y. Attica National Bank, Attica, N. Y. National Bank of Brighton, Boston, Mass.  Total	July 8, 1881 Aug. 1, 1881 Aug. 9, 1881 Aug. 10, 1881 Aug. 13, 1881 Aug. 27, 1881 Aug. 30, 1881 Oct. 4, 1881	50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 300, 000	45,000 45,000 45,000 81,665 90,000 45,000 270,000	1,050 673 920 1,525 1,404 180 3,367 23,145	

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

			.,	
	Date of		Circula	ation.
Name and location of bank.	liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
First National Bank, Lisbon, Iowa First National Bank, Warsaw, Ind Brighton National Bank, Brighton, Iowa Merchants' National Bank, Denver, Colo Merchants' National Bank, Holly, Mich First National Bank, Alliance, Ohio First National Bank, New London, Conn National Bank of Royalton, Vt First National Bank, Whitehall, N. Y National Bank of Pulaski, Tenn First National Bank, Whitehall, N. Y National Bank alton, Ill	Nov. 1, 1881	\$50,000	\$45,000	\$585
First National Bank, Warsaw, Ind.	Dec. 1,1881	50,000	48,500	1,140
Brighton National Bank, Brighton, Iowa	Dec. 15, 1881	120,000	45,000	715 310
Merchants' National Bank, Holly, Mich.	Dec. 24, 1881 Dec. 31, 1881	50,000 120,000 50,000 50,000	72,000 45,000 45,000	599
First National Bank, Alliance, Ohio	Jan. 3, 1882	50,000	45,000	580
National Bank of Royalton Vt	Jan. 10, 1882	300, 000 100, 000 50, 000 70, 000	112, 818 90, 000 45, 000 43, 700	1,404 994
First National Bank, Whitehall, N. Y	Jan. 18, 1882 Jan. 23, 1882	50,000	45,000	1,562
National Bank of Pulaski, Tenn	Jan. 23, 1882	70,000	43,700	(34
National Bank of Phiaski, Tenn First National Bank, Alton, III Havana National Bank, Havana, N. Y First National Bank, Brownsville, Pa. Second National Bank, Franklin, Ind. Merchants' National Bank, Georgetown, Colo. Commercial National Bank, Toledo, Ohio. Harmony National Bank, Harmony, Pa. First National Bank, Liberty, Ind. Manufacturers' National Bank, Amsterdam, N. Y	Mar. 30, 1882 Apr. 15, 1882	100,000 50,000 75,000 100,000	90,000 45,000	2, 456 1, 125
First National Bank, Brownsville, Pa	May 2,1882 June 20,1882	75, 000	45,000 67,500 81,060	1,587 2,620
Second National Bank, Franklin, Ind	June 20, 1882	100,000	81,060	$2,620 \\ 512$
Commercial National Bank, Toledo, Ohio	June 22, 1882 July 6, 1882	50,000 100,000	45,000 90,000	1,100
Harmony National Bank, Harmony, Pa	July 7,1882 July 22,1882	50, 000 60, 000	90, 000 45, 000 54, 000	380
First National Bank, Liberty, Ind	July 22, 1882 Aug. 1, 1882	60,000 80,000	54,000 72,000	770 655
m . 4 1	,	1,555,000	1,181,578	
First National Bank, Ripley, Ohio.  First National Bank, Ripley, Ohio.  National Bank of State of New York, New York, N. Y.  First National Bank, Wellington, Ohio.  Second National Bank, Wellington, Ohio.  First National Bank, Painesville, Ohio.  St. Nicholas National Bank, New York, N. Y.  Fifth National Bank, Chicago, Ill.  First National Bank, Chicago, Ill.  First National Bank, Greenville, Ill.  Merchants' National Bank, East Saginaw, Mich.  Logan County National Bank, Russellville, Ky.  National Bank of Vandalia, Ill.  Traders' National Bank, Charlotte, N. C.  First National Bank, Norlolk, Nebr.  First National Bank, Midland City, Mich.a.  Citizens' National Bank, New Ulm, Minn.  National Bank of Owen, Owenton, Ky.  Merchants' National Bank, Nashville, Tenn.  Indiana National Bank, Stockton, Cal.  Wall Street National Bank, New York, N. Y.  Commercial National Bank, New York, N. Y.  Commercial National Bank, New York, N. Y.  Commercial National Bank, New York, N. Y.	Nov 0 1000			19,831
First National Bank, Ripley, Ohio.	Nov. 10, 1882	400,000 100,000 800,000 100,000	156, 100 69, 201	2,607 2,749
National Bank of State of New York, New York, N. Y.	Dec. 6, 1882	800,000	69, 201 397, 004 90, 000	6, 482 1, 376
First National Bank, Wellington, Ohio	Dec. 12, 1882	100,000	90,000	1,376 1,010
First National Bank, Painesville, Ohio	Dec. 30, 1882	100, 000 200, 000 500, 000 500, 000	90, 000 162, 800 450, 000 29, 700	3,688
St. Nicholas National Bank, New York, N. Y	do	500,000	450,000	3, 688 14, 468 5, 490
Fifth National Bank, Chicago, III	Jan 3 1883	500,000	29,700 45,000	5, 490 1, 099
First National Bank, Greenville, Ill	Jan. 9, 1883	150,000	59,400	1,206
Merchants' National Bank, East Saginaw, Mich	do	150,000 200,000 50,000	101, 100 40, 050	2,827
National Bank of Vandalia, Ill.	Jan. 11, 1883	l LIKE CURE	90,000	585 1,455
Traders' National Bank, Charlotte, N. C.	Jan. 16, 1883	50,000 45,000 30,000	90,000 38,800 11,240	7710
First National Bank, Norfolk, Nebr	Feb. 3,1883	45,000	11,240	
Citizens' National Bank, New Ulm, Minn.	Mar. 1,1883	50,000	27,000	230
National Bank of Owen, Owenton, Ky	Mar. 5, 1883	56,000 300,000	27,000 48,900 141,200	415
Indiana National Bank, Redford, Ind	Ang. 25, 1883	35,000	141,200	555
Stockton National Bank, Stockton, Cal	Oct. 1,1883	100,000	90,000	480
Wall Street National Bank, New York, N. Y	Oct. 15, 1883	100,000 500,000 150,000	90,000 102,800 135,000	6,043
Total	000. 20,1000			480
Corn Exchange National Bank, Chicago, Ill.a. Farmers' National Bank, Sullivan, Ind. City National Bank, La Salle, Ill. Hunt County National Bank, Greenville, Tex. Waldoboro National Bank, Greenville, Tex. Waldoboro National Bank, Waldoboro, Me. Third National Bank, Nashville, Tenn. Madison County National Bank, Anderson, Ind. First National Bank, Princeton, Me. Mechanics and Traders' Nat'l Bank, New York, N. Y. Princeton National Bank, Princeton, N. J. Kearsarge National Bank, Warner, N. H. Second National Bank, Ellensburg, Wash German National Bank, Ellensburg, Wash German National Bank, Millerstown, Pa. Exchange National Bank, Kinchinnati, Ohio. First National Bank, Rushville, Ill. Mechanics' National Bank, Freeport, Pa. Genesee County National Bank, Batavia, N. Y. Valley National Bank, Report, Pa. Genesee County National Bank, Batavia, N. Y. Valley National Bank, Report, Pa. Genesee County National Bank, Batavia, N. Y. Valley National Bank, Bismarck, N. Dak. Manufacturers' National Bank, Minneapolis, Minn Farmers and Merchants' Nat'l Bank, Uhrichsville, Ohio. Metropolitan National Bank, New York, N. Y. First National Bank, Grand Forks, N. Dak. Iron National Bank, Gunnison, Colo.	Nov. 10, 1883	4,566,000	2,386,545	53,955
Farmers' National Bank, Sullivan, Ind.	Dec. 24, 1883	700,000 50,000	45,000	420
City National Bank, La Salle, Ill	Jan. 8, 1884	100,000	22,500	140
Waldoboro National Bank, Greenville, Tex	Jan. 8,1884 Jan. 22,1884 Jan. 31,1884	100,000 68,250 50,000	45,000 22,500 17,300 44,000	170 890
Third National Bank, Nashville, Tenn	Feb. 20, 1884	300,000	167,600	1,940
Madison County National Bank, Anderson, Ind	Mar. 25, 1884 Apr. 7, 1884 Apr. 18, 1884	1 50,000	167, 600 45, 000 11, 240 90, 000	575
Cobbossee National Bank, Gardiner, Me	Apr. 1,1884	50,000 150,000	90,000	90 1,706
Mechanics and Traders' Nat'l Bank, New York, N. Y.	Apr. 24, 1884	1 200 000	85, 400 72, 500 23, 586 40, 000	3,635
Princeton National Bank, Princeton, N. J.	May 17,1884 June 30,1884 July 31,1884	100,000 50,000 50,000	72,500	1,200
Second National Bank, Varner, N. H.	July 31, 1884	50,000	40,000	702 1,114
First National Bank, Ellensburg, Wash	Aug. 9,1884	50,000	13,500	30
German National Bank, Millerstown, Pa	Aug. 12, 1884 Aug. 27, 1884 Sept. 30, 1884	50,000	45,000	495 475
First National Bank, Rushville, Ill	Sept. 30, 1884	500,000 75,000 100,000	78,000 66,500	1,910
Mechanics' National Bank, Peoria, Ill	Oct. 4, 1884	100,000	72,000	1,953
Genesee County National Rank Batavia N. V	Oct. 10, 1884 Oct. 11, 1884	50,000	44, 200 45, 000	470 515
Valley National Bank, Red Oak, Iowa	Oct. 11,1884 Oct. 20,1884	50,000	22, 150	! 360
Merchants' National Bank, Bismarck, N. Dak.	Oct. 28, 1884	50,000 50,000 50,000 73,000	22,500	185 320
Farmers and Merchants' Nat'l Bank. Uhrichsville. Ohio.	Nov. 1,1884 Nov. 10,1884		45, 000 34, 600	320 140
Metropolitan National Bank, New York, N. Y	Nov. 18, 1884	50,000 3,000,000 50,000	34,600 1,447,000	30,784
Irrst National Bank, Grand Forks, N. Dak	Nov. 18, 1884 Dec. 2, 1884 Dec. 8, 1884	50,000 50,000	19,250 11,250	169 05
	0,1004	50,000	, 200	

 $No. 60. \\ -National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc. \\ -Cont'd.$ 

			Circulation.	
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
Freehold National Banking Co., Freehold, N. J. Albia National Bank, Albia, Iowa First National Bank, Carlinville, Ill. Freeman's National Bank, Augusta, Me. First National Bank, Kokomo, Ind. First National Bank, Sabetha, Kans First National Bank, Wyoming, Ill. First National Bank, Tarentum, Pa First National Bank, Walnut, Ill. Farmers' National Bank, Franklin, Tenn Citizens' National Bank, Sabetha, Kans. First National Bank, Tucson, Ariz	Dec. 10,1884	\$50,000	\$93,000 11,240 22,450 90,000	\$2,760 115
First National Bank, Carlinville, Ill.	do	50,000 50,000	22, 450	881
Freeman's National Bank, Augusta, Me	Dec. 26, 1884	100,000	90,000	1,741
First National Bank, Sabetha, Kans	Jan. 2, 1885	250,000 50,000	45,000 10,740 11,200 42,500	1,460 65
First National Bank, Wyoming, Ill.	Jan. 13, 1885	50,000 50,000	11,200	130
First National Bank, Tarentum, Pa First National Bank, Walnut, Ill.	Jan. 21, 1885	60,000	36,000	580 170
Farmers' National Bank, Franklin, Tenn	Jan. 24, 1885	50,000	10,740 11,240	80
Citizens' National Bank, Sabetha, Kans	Jan. 27, 1885 Jan. 31, 1885	50,000 100,000	11,240 28,100	100 325
Citizens' National Bank, Saoetha, Kans. First National Bank, Tucson, Ariz. Ripon National Bank, Ripon, Wis. Farmers' National Bank, Franklin, Ohio. First National Bank, Prescott, Ariz. National Union Bank, Swanton, Vt. German National Bank, Memphis, Tenn. Merchants and Farmers' Nat'l Bank, Shakopee, Minn. First National Bank, Swantor, Wis.	Feb. 7, 1885	50,000	16, 200	100
Farmers' National Bank, Franklin, Ohio	Apr. 1,1885 Apr. 9,1885	50,000 50,000	27,350 $11,250$	695 90
National Union Bank, Swanton, Vt	Apr. 28, 1885	50,000	43,800	1,130
German National Bank, Memphis, Tenn	May 6, 1885	175,300	120, 100	4,086
First National Bank, Superior, Wis.	May 12, 1885 May 16, 1885	50,000 60,000	10, 240 18, 900	95 180
First National Bank, Superior, Wis. Shetucket National Bank, Norwich, Conn Cumberland National Bank, Cumberland, R. I	May 18, 1885	100,000	72,000	1,363
First National Bank Columbia Tenn	June 5, 1885 July 14, 1885	125,000 100,000	106, 200 66, 800	1,873 1,628
First National Bank, Columbia, Tenn Union National Bank, New York, N. Y First National Bank, Centerville, Ind	July 21, 1885	1,200,000	25, 100	6,704
First National Bank, Centerville, Ind	Oct. 3,1885 Oct. 10,1885	50,000 50,000	27, 350 45, 000	1,078
Manufacturers' National Bank, Appleton, Wis First National Bank, Plankinton, S. Dak	Oct. 21, 1885	50,000	11,250	72
Total		6,520,300	2, 570, 850	78, 339
Valley National Bank, St. Louis, Mo	Dec. 4,1885	250, 000 50, 000	44,960	1,125
First National Bank, Beiton, Tex.	Jan. 6,1886 Feb. 15,1886	50,000	23, 490 26, 500	220 1,046
Concordia National Bank, Concordia, Kans	Mar. 12, 1886	50,000	23, 490 26, 500 11, 240 11, 240	140
Citizens' National Bank, Beloit, Wis	Mar. 12, 1886 Mar. 22, 1886 Mar. 24, 1886	50,000 50,000	11,240	170 375
First National Bank, Macomb, Ill.	Apr. 14, 1886	100,000 50,000	89, 520	2,278
First National Bank, Jesup, Iowa	Apr. 14,1886 Apr. 20,1886	50,000	13, 490 89, 520 25, 760 33, 750 45, 000	435 360
First National Bank, Lewistown, Ill.	May 8,1886 May 12,1886	150,000 50,000	45,000	765
First National Bank, Cedar Rapids, Iowa	May 28, 1886	100,000	35, 490 15, 500 11, 240	2,159
Custer County National Bank, Broken Bow, Nebr	July 31, 1886 Aug. 9, 1886	50,000 50,000	15,500	190
Roanoke National Bank, Roanoke, Va	Sept. 16, 1886	50,000	11,170 38,270	70
First National Bank, Brownville, Nebr First National Bank, Leslie, Mich.	Sept. 25, 1886	39,680 13,410	38, 270 13, 020	1,340 380
Mount Vernon National Bank, Mount Vernon, Ill	Oct. 11, 1886 Oct. 14, 1886 Oct. 20, 1886 Oct. 21, 1886	45,000	43,931	1,019
National Bank, Piedmont, W. Va	Oct. 14,1886	45,000 50,000	44, 185 30, 310	695 1,099
First National Bank, Milford, Mich.	Oct. 21, 1886	50,000	39,310 45,000	540
National Bank of Kingwood, W. Va	Oct. 22,1886	125,000 50,000	96,140 45,000	2,460 480
Hubbard National Bank, Hubbard, Ohio	Oct. 23,1886 Oct. 25,1886	50,000	45,000	643
Valley National Bank, St. Louis, Mo. First National Bank, Belton, Tex. First National Bank, Granville, Ohio. Concordia National Bank, Concordia, Kans. Citizens' National Bank, Beloit, Wis. First National Bank, Beloit, Wis. First National Bank, Macomb, Ill. First National Bank, Macomb, Ill. First National Bank, Jesup, Iowa. Dallas National Bank, Lewistown, Ill. First National Bank, Lewistown, Ill. First National Bank, Cedar Rapids, Iowa First National Bank, Scoorro, N. Mex. Custer County National Bank, Roanoke, Va. First National Bank, Brownville, Nebr. First National Bank, Brownville, Nebr. First National Bank, Brownville, Nebr. First National Bank, Brownville, Nebr. First National Bank, Brownville, Nebr. First National Bank, Brownville, Nebr. First National Bank, Brownville, Nebr. First National Bank, Brownville, Nebr. First National Bank, Brownville, Nebr. First National Bank, Milford, Mich. National Bank of Kingwood, W. Va. Merchants' National Bank, Lima, Ohio Hubbard National Bank, Hubbard, Ohio. Commercial National Bank, Marshalltown, Iowa.	Oct. 25,1886	100,000	22,500	170
100000000000000000000000000000000000000		1,726,100	834, 470	18, 159
First National Bank, Indianapolis, Ind	Nov. 11, 1886	500,000	162,325	1,080
Jamestown National Bank, Jamestown, N. Dak.	Nov. 29, 1886	50,000 50,000	$11,250 \\ 11,250$	90
First National Bank, Berea, Ohio.	Dec. 1,1886	50,000	45,000	925
Second National Bank, Hillsdale, Mich	Dec. 6,1886	50,000 50,000	11,250 13,892	1,610 1,846
Topton National Bank, Topton, Pa.	Dec. 28, 1886	50,000	18,000	80
First National Bank, Indianapolis, Ind. First National Bank, Concord, Mich. Jamestown National Bank, Jamestown, N. Dak First National Bank, Berea, Ohio. First National Bank, Allerton, Iowa Second National Bank, Hillsdale, Mich. Topton National Bank, Topton, Pa. First National Bank, Warsaw, Ill. First National Bank, Hamburg, Iowa	Dec. 31,1886	50,000 50,000	38, 250 13, 500	1,695 345
Darlington National Bank, Darlington, S. C	Feb. 10, 1887	100,000	22,500	445
Union National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio	Feb. 14, 1887	500,000	22,500 237,230 75,610	2,963
Roberts' National Bank, Titusville, Pa.  National Bank of Rahway, N. J.	Feb. 28, 1887 Mar. 9, 1887	100,000 100,000	75,610 42,500	890 1,406
Olney National Bank, Olney, Ill. Metropolitan National Bank, Leavenworth, Kans Ontario County National Bank, Canandaigua, N. Y	Mar. 11, 1887	60,000	27,000	270
Ontario County National Bank, Leavenworth, Kans	Mar. 15, 1887 Mar. 23, 1887	100,000 50,000	22,500	110 235
Winsted National Bank, Winsted, Conn	Apr. 12, 1887	50,000	11,250	255
Council Bluffs National Bank, Council Bluffs, Iowa	May 5, 1887	100,000	22,500	210 180
Winsted National Bank, Winsted, Conn. Council Bluffs National Bank, Council Bluffs, Iowa. First National Bank, Homer, Ill. First National Bank, Beloit, Wis.	June 30, 1887	50,000 50,000	75, 010 42, 500 27, 000 22, 500 11, 250 22, 500 11, 250 11, 250	480

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

		<del></del>		
:	Date of		Circulation.	
Name and location of bank.	liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
Mystic National Bank, Mystic, Conn. Exchange National Bank, Louislana, Mo. Exchange National Bank, Downs, Kans.	July 7,1887 July 12,1887 Aug. 1,1887	\$52,450 50,000 50,000	\$47, 205 11, 250 11, 250	\$1,087 135 90
Total		2, 312, 450	889, 262	16, 457
First National Bank, Teeumseh, Nebr. Third National Bank, St. Paul, Minn. First National Bank, Marshall, Mo. First National Bank, Greene, Iowa. Fulton National Bank, New York, N. Y.a. Fayetteville National Bank, Fayetteville, N. C. National Bank, Somerset, Ky. First National Bank, Richburg, N. Y. Scituate National Bank, Scituate, R. I. National Bank, Franklin, Ind First National Bank, Hampton, Iowa. First National Bank, Greensburg, Kans. First National Bank, Central City, Nebr. Duluth National Bank, Duluth, Minn. Bismarck National Bank, Bismarck, N. Dak. First National Bank, Ashton, S. Dak. Citizens' National Bank, Stoux Falls, S. Dak First National Bank, Stoux Falls, S. Dak First National Bank, Stoux Falls, S. Dak First National Bank, Fairmont, Nebr	Nov. 3,1887 Nov. 4,1887	50,000 500,000	11,700	130 405
First National Bank, Marshall, Mo.	Dec. 6, 1887	100,000	45,000 22,500 10,590	275 110
Fulton National Bank, New York, N. Y.a.	Dec. 15, 1887 Dec. 20, 1887 Dec. 31, 1887	50,000 300,000	. <b></b>	
National Bank, Somerset, Ky.	do	200,000 50,000	39, 580 45, 000	1,445 1,610
Scituate National Bank, Scituate, R. I	Jan. 10,1888 Jan. 11,1888	50,000 56,000	45,000 25,905 35,018 11,250	460 996
National Bank, Franklin, Ind	Jan. 11,1888 Jan. 31,1888 Feb. 1,1888	50,000 50,000	$11,250 \\ 11,250$	285 200
First National Bank, Greensburg, Kans.	Feb. 10, 1888	50,000	11,240	150
Duluth National Bank, Central City, Neor	Feb. 11,1888 Feb. 20,1888	50,000 300,000	11,240 10,710 45,000	235 405
Bismarck National Bank, Bismarck, N. Dak	Mar. 1,1888 Mar. 6,1888	50, 000 50, 000	11 950	280 90
Citizens' National Bank, Sioux Falls, S. Dak.	Apr. 24,1888 Apr. 30,1888	50,000 50,000	11,250 11,250 11,250 11,250 11,250	65
First National Bank, Stanton, Mich	Apr. 30,1888 May 1,1888	50,000	$11,250 \\ 11,250$	150 155
First National Bank, Greenleaf, Kans	May 9,1888 May 21,1888	50, 000 75, 000	11,250	105 515
Strong City National Bank, Strong City, Kans	May 26, 1888	50,000	44, 434 11, 250	170
Saugerties National Bank, Saugerties, N. Y	June 1,1888 June 16,1888	100,000 125,000	45,000 93,316	760 2,651
Hyde National Bank, Titusville, Pa	June 21, 1888 July 18, 1888	300,000 100,000	74,730 22,500	1,310 200
First National Bank, Stanton, Mich First National Bank, Fairmont, Nebr First National Bank, Greenleaf, Kans National Bank Genesee, Batavia, N. Y Strong City National Bank, Strong City, Kans Citizens' National Bank, Saginaw, Mich Saugerties National Bank, Saugerties, N. Y Hyde National Bank, Titusville, Pa State National Bank, Omaha, Nebr Cincinnati National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio. First National Bank, Worthington, Minn So. Framingham Nat'l Bank, South Framingham, Mass. First National Bank, Alameda, Cal	Aug. 1,1888 Sept. 5,1888	280,000 75,000	52, 510 16, 875	590 120
So. Framingham Nat'l Bank, South Framingham,	Sept. 8,1888	100,000	21,720	660
First National Bank, Alameda, Cal.	Sept. 4, 1888	100,000	27, 000 11, 250	900
Mass. First National Bank, Alameda, Cal First National Bank, Grass Valley, Cal Merchants' National Bank of West Va., Morgantown,	Sept. 18, 1888	}		50
W. Va. First National Bank, Cawker City, Kans.	Oct. 4,1888 Oct. 9,1888	110,000 50,000	80, 830 11, 250	2,665 140
San Diego National Bank, San Diego, Cal. National Exchange Bank, Auburn, N. Y National Bank of Dayton, Wash. First National Bank, Colby, Kans. First National Bank, Russell Springs, Kans. First National Bank, Russell Springs, Kans. First National Bank, Russell Springs, Kans. First National Bank, Kingman, Kans Bowery National Bank, Kingman, Kans Bowery National Bank, Ionia, Mich. First National Bank, Jonia, Mich. First National Bank, Jonistown, N. Y Ferst National Bank, Canandaigua, N. Y Pendleton National Bank, Pendleton, Oreg. Iowa City National Bank, Iowa City, Iowa Fleming County National Bank, Flemingsburg, Ky. Merchants' National Bank, Des Moines, Iowa Norwich National Bank, Des Moines, Iowa Norwich National Bank, Norwich, Conn First National Bank, Norwich, Conn First National Bank, Norwich, Conn Farmers and Mechanics' N. B., Buffalo, N. Y First National Bank, Cimarron, Kans Traders' National Bank, Cimarron, Kans Traders' National Bank, San Antonio, Tex Merchants' National Bank, Sun Antonio, Tex Merchants' National Bank, Duluth, Minn. Wright County National Bank, Clarion, Iowa National Bank, Le Roy, N. Y Halstead National Bank, Halstead, Kans Farmers' National Bank, Halstead, Kans Farmers' National Bank, Keyport, N. J National Bank, Huntsville, Ala. German National Bank, Newton, Kans		3,671,000	904, 908	18, 282
San Diego National Bank, San Diego, Cal	Nov. 7,1888	100,000 200,000	22,500 97,520	150 3,020
National Bank of Dayton, Wash.	Nov. 21, 1888	50,000	97, 520 11, 250	90
First National Bank, Colby, Kans First National Bank, Russell Springs, Kans	do	50,000 50,000	11,250 10,690	65 105
First National Bank, Columbia, S. Dak.	Nov. 26, 1888	50, 000 50, 000	11, 250 11, 250	125 70
Bowery National Bank, New York, N. Y.	Jan. 2,1889	250,000	217, 710	6,250
First National Bank, Johnstown, N. Y.	Jan. 8, 1889 Jan. 16, 1889	50,000 100,000	21,870 86,590	3,910 1,017
First National Bank, Canandaigua, N. Y	Jan. 26, 1889 Feb. 4 1889	75,000 50,000	86,590 17,100 11,250	1,420
Iowa City National Bank, Iowa City, Iowa	Feb. 7 1889	200,000	45,000	1,451
Merchants' National Bank, El Dorado, Kans	Feb. 26, 1889	50,000 100,000	26, 622 22, 500	1, 445 180
Merchants' National Bank, Des Moines, Iowa	Mar. 1,1889	100,000 220,000	22,500 77,150	445 3,395
First National Bank, Franklin, Nebr	Mar. 27, 1889	60,000	13,000	106
First National Bank, Du Bois City, Pa	Apr. 3, 1889 Apr. 8, 1889	200,000 50,000	26, 100 11, 250	3,145 310
First National Bank, Cimarron, Kans.	Apr. 27, 1889	50,000 100,000	10.170	85 440
Merchants' National Bank, Duluth, Minn.	May 20, 1889	200,000	22,500 45,000	460
National Bank, Lawrence, Kans	June 19, 1889 June 29, 1889	50,000 100,000	11, 250 49, 809	100 2,553
National Bank, Le Roy, N. Y	do	100,000 50,000	22, 500 11, 250 195, 680	250 175
Farmers' National Bank, Mount Sterling, Ky.	July 1, 1889	250 000	195, 680	3,850
National Bank, Huntsville, Ala	July 3, 1889	50,000 50,000	11, 250 44, 900	120 1,913
German National Bank, Newton, Kans	July 19,1889	60,000	13,500	130

 $No. 60. \\ -National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc. \\ -Cont'd.$ 

			Circula	ution.
Name and location of bank.	Date of	Capital.		1
	liquidation.	ouprour.	Issued.	Out- standing.
First National Bank, Clay Center, Nebr.	Aug. 8, 1889	\$50,000	\$11,250	\$145
Butler National Bank, Butler, Mo.	Aug. 17, 1889 Aug. 23, 1889	60,000 66,000	14,850	570
First National Bank, Clay Center, Nebr. Vernon National Bank, Vernon, Tex.a. Butler National Bank, Butler, Mo. Second National Bank, Lebanon, Tenn National Bank, Kinderhook, N. Y. First National Bank, Woodstock, Ill	Sept. 18, 1889 Oct. 1, 1889 Oct. 31, 1889	50,000 125,000 50,000	14, 850 11, 250 78, 220 27, 000	820 5,348 1,235
		3, 516, 000	1,354,731	44,973
Farmers and Merchants' N. B., Valley City, N. Dak. Union National Bank, La Crosse, Wis. Harper County National Bank, Anthony, Kans. Lumberman's National Bank, Williamsport, Pa. First National Bank, South Haven, Mich Durango National Bank, Durango, Colo. First National Bank, Fox Lake, Wis. First National Bank, Fox Lake, Wis. First National Bank, Goglalla, Nebr. First National Bank, Rulo, Nebr. First National Bank, Rulo, Nebr. First National Bank, Rulo, Nebr. First National Bank, Rulo, Nebr. First National Bank, Rulo, Nebr. First National Bank, Rulo, Nebr. First National Bank, Roledo, Ohio. National Exchange Bank, Kansas City, Mo. National Bank, New Castle, Ky. Plymouth National Bank, Plymouth, Mich. First National Bank, Lockport, N. Y. Merchants' National Bank, Amsterdam, N. Y. National Bank of Texas, Galveston, Tex. Bowie National Bank, Bowie, Tex. First National Bank, Union Springs, N. Y. Ferris National Bank, Rock Island, Ill. First National Bank, Ketchum, Idaho. Winchester National Bank, Harper, Kans. First National Bank, Harper, Kans. First National Bank, Loup City, Nebr. American National Bank, Henderson, Ky. Wakefield National Bank, Weksfeld, R. I.	Dec. 1,1889	65,000 100,000	14,630	220
Harper County National Bank, Anthony, Kans	Dec. 9,1889 Dec. 20,1889	50,000	22,500 $11,250$	305 90
Lumberman's National Bank, Williamsport, Pa	Dec. 31, 1889	100,000 50,000	1 32.580	1,905 797
Durango National Bank, Durango, Colo	Jan. 6, 1890	50,000	11, 250 11, 250	
First National Bank, Fox Lake, Wis First National Bank, Ogalalla, Nebr	Jan. 14, 1890	50,000 50,000	48, 605 11, 250	2,637 80
First National Bank, Stockton, Kans	Jan. 14,1890 do Jan. 15,1890 Jan. 20,1890	50,000	1 11 950	190
First National Bank, Eagle Grove, Iowa	Jan. 20, 1890	50,000 50,000	30, 360 11, 250 35, 920	180 140
Toledo National Bank, Toledo, Ohio	Jan. 21, 1890 Jan. 28, 1890	100,000 200,000	35, 920 45, 000	3,895 440
National Bank, New Castle, Ky	Feb. 4, 1890	60,000	17,670	760
First National Bank, Plymouth, Mich	Feb. 25, 1890 Feb. 28, 1890	50,000 100,000	17,670 11,250 28,573	270 3,625
Merchants' National Bank, Amsterdam, N. Y	Mar. 15, 1890	100,000 100,000	32, 680 37, 487	680 2,273
Bowie National Bank, Bowie, Tex.	Mar. 19,1890 Mar. 27,1890	50,000 50,000	<b>.</b>	
First National Bank, Union Springs, N. Y Ferris National Bank, Swanton, Vt.	Mar. 31,1890 Apr. 18,1890	50,000 50,000	15,805 11,240	2,019
First National Bank, Rock Island, Ill.	Apr. 19,1890	100,000	24.654	2,322
Winchester National Bank, Winchester, Ky	Apr. 18,1890 Apr. 19,1890 Apr. 28,1890 Apr. 29,1890	50,000 200,000	11,250 45,000	270 1,100
First National Bank, Harper, Kans First National Bank, Loup City, Nebr	Apr. 30, 1890 June 21, 1890	50,000 50,000	11,250	160 205
American National Bank, Waco, Tex.	June 21,1890 June 24,1890 June 30,1890	250,000	45,000 11,250 33,750	550
Planters' National Bank, Henderson, Ky. Wakefield National Bank, Wakefield, R. I.	June 30, 1890	50,000 150,000	33,750	235 610
Wakefield National Bank, Wakefield, R. I	July 1,1890 July 2,1890	100,000 50,000	59,249 11,250 32,641 35,748	2,056 100
Wakelied National Bank, Mankato, Kans  Citizens' National Bank, Flint, Mich.  National Village Bank, Bowdoinham, Me.  La Fayette National Bank, La Fayette, Ind.  Lincoln National Bank, Stanford, Ky.  Canastota National Bank, Canastota, N. Y.  First National Bank, Whitaball Mich.	Aug. 5,1890	125,000 50,000	32,641	2,420
La Fayette National Bank, La Fayette, Ind	Aug. 28, 1890 Aug. 29, 1890	300,000	04.033	1,270 3,641
Lincoln National Bank, Stanford, Ky	Sept. 8,1890 Sept. 25,1890	200, 000 55, 000	45,000 55,927	340 2,568
First National Bank, Whitehall, Mich.	Sept. 30, 1890	50,000	11 250	440
Farmers' National Bank, South Charlestown, Ohio	Oct. 6,1890 Oct. 15,1890	50,000 50,000	11,250 $11,710$	130 570
Meade County National Bank, Meade Center, Kans Farmers' National Bank, South Charlestown, Ohio First National Bank, Columbus, Ohio Commercial National Bank, St. Paul, Minn	Oct. 27,1890	50,000 300,000 500,000	11,250 11,710 220,465 45,000	8,273 610
Total		4,255,000	1,248,727	48,376
German American National Bank, Kansas City, Mo	Dec. 5,1890	250,000	45,000 10,750 22,500	570
First National Bank, Hill City, Kans. First National Bank, Frankfort, Kans.	Dec. 20,1890 Jan. 8,1891	50,000 100,000	$\frac{10,750}{22,500}$	145 540
Second National Bank, Owosso, Mich	Jan. 13, 1891	60,000 100,000	13,500	180 340
Anthony National Bank, Anthony, Kans	do	50,000	10,750 41,820 11,250 10,745	110
Mercantile National Bank, Louisiana, Mo.	Jan. 27,1891	200,000 50,000	$\frac{41,820}{11,250}$	2,197 12 <b>0</b>
National Bank, Eldorado, Kans	Feb. 9,1891	50,000 50,000	10,745	230 155
First National Bank, Frankfort, Kans Second National Bank, Owosso, Mich West Side National Bank, Wichita, Kans Anthony National Bank, Anthony, Kans Commercial National Bank, Rochester, N. Y. Mercantile National Bank, Louisiana, Mo National Bank, Eldorado, Kans First National Bank, Suffolk, Va Citizens' National Bank, Medicine Lodge, Kans Rome National Bank, Medicine Lodge, Kans Rome National Bank, Windsor, Vt. Beadle County National Bank, Huron, S. Dak American National Bank, Sioux City, Iowa United States National Bank, Atchison, Kans First National Bank, Ashland, Kans	Feb. 19, 1891	50,000 100,000	11,250 11,250 22,500	182
Windsor National Bank, Windsor, Vt	Feb. 23, 1891 Feb. 24, 1891	50,000	22,500 $22,500$	115 315
Beadle County National Bank, Huron, S. Dak.	Feb. 26, 1891	50,000 150,000	22,500 22,500 22,500 33,750 45,000	260 315
United States National Bank, Atchison, Kans	Mar. 24, 1891	250,000	45,000	480
Washington National Bank, New York, N. Y	Apr. 15,1891 Apr. 13,1891	300,000 50,000	45,000 11,250	160 370
First National Bank, Ashland, Kans. Washington National Bank, New York, N. Y. First National Bank, Burr Oak, Kans Glenwood National Bank, Glenwood Springs, Colo. First National Bank, Cardiff, Tenn. East Saginaw National Bank, East Saginaw, Mich.	May 15, 1891	50,000 100,000	11,250 22,500	135 360
First National Bank, Cardiff, Tenn.	May 25, 1891	50,000	11,250	130
East Saginaw National Bank, East Saginaw, Mich	June 23, 1891	150,000	33,750	400

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

	Data		Circula	Circulation.	
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.	
Twin City National Bank, New Brighton, Minn Merchants' National Bank, Binghamton, N. Y		\$50,000	\$11,250	\$200	
First National Bank, Merced, Cal.	June 25, 1891 June 30, 1891	100,000 200,000	61, 638 43, 400	2,196 500	
Merchants' National Bank, Binghamton, N. Y. First National Bank, Merced, Cal National Bank of Union County, Morganfield, Ky. Citizens' National Bank, Belton, Tex. Citizens' National Bank, Gatesville, Tex. Ord National Bank, Ord, Nebr. First National Bank, Indianola, Nebr. National Bank, Anderson, S. C. First National Bank, Funcestown, Mich. First National Bank, Francestown, N. H Columbus National Bank, New York, N. Y.	do	100,000	88, 090 10, 750 11, 250 11, 250 11, 250	3,052	
Citizens' National Bank, Gatesville, Tex	July 1, 1891	50,000 50,000	11, 250	60 90	
Ord National Bank, Ord, Nebr	Aug. 22, 1891	50,000	11,250	180	
First National Bank, Indianola, Nebr	Aug. 31, 1891 Sept. 1, 1891	50,000 50,000	11,250 14,050	270 293	
First National Bank, Flushing, Mich.	Sept. 21, 1891	50,000	11,250	260	
First National Bank, Francestown, N. H	Oct. 10,1891 Oct. 15,1891	100,000 200,000	61, 135 45, 000	$2,520 \\ 200$	
Total		3,360,000	872,878	17,630	
Citizens' National Bank, Colorado, Tex		60,000	13,500	150	
First National Bank, La Grange, Ga	Dec. 1,1891	50,000	11,700	245	
Produce National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa Merchants' National Bank, Kansas City, Mo	TDAA 99 1901	300,000 1,000,000	45,000 45,000	642 2,030	
First National Bank, Manitowoc, Wis. First National Bank, Fairfield, Tex.	Dec. 26, 1891	50,000	14,816	1,662	
First National Bank, Fairfield, Tex	Dec. 28, 1891	50,000	11,250	200	
Merchants' National Bank, Fort Dodge, Iowa	do	208,000 100,000	65, 480 22, 500	5,605 1,185	
Giles National Bank, Pulaski, Tenn	Jan. 12,1892	100,000	22,500	1,335	
First National Bank, Quanah, Tex	In 15 1892	50,000 100,000	11,250 $22,500$	100 2,277	
Castleton National Bank, Castleton, Vt	Jan. 22, 1892	50,000	14, 630	2,085	
First National Bank, Chamberlain, S. Dak	Feb. 6,1892	50,000	11,250	120	
Bronson National Bank, Sedan, Kans	Feb. 29, 1892	50,000 50,000	$\frac{11,250}{22,500}$	170 310	
First National Bank, Ainsworth, Nebr.	Mar. 3, 1892	50,000 50,000	11, 250	90	
First National Bank, Leoti, Kans	Mar. 4, 1892 Mar 9 1892	50,000	10, 250 11, 250	145	
Erath County National Bank, Stephenville, Tex	Mar. 15, 1892	50,000	11, 250	200	
American National Bank, Birmingham, Ala First National Bank, Wilher Nehr	Mar. 22, 1892	50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 250, 000 50, 000 100, 000 200, 000 50, 000	11, 250 11, 250 22, 500 21, 250 10, 250 11, 250 11, 250 45, 000 13, 000 11, 250 50, 670 21, 700	780 390	
First National Bank, Greenville, Mich	Mar. 28, 1892	50,000	11, 250	942	
National Exchange Bank, Columbus, Ohio	Apr. 1,1892	100,000	50,670	3,230 165	
Inter-State National Bank, New York, N. Y	Apr. 15, 1892	200,000	1 45 000	330	
First National Bank, Platte City, Mo	Apr. 25, 1892	50,000 50,000	11,250 11,250 11,250	95 220	
Tampa National Bank, Tampa, Fla	May 2, 1892	50,000	11,250	105	
Birmingham National Bank, Birmingham, Ala	do	250,000	45,000 11,250	1,500 1,170	
National Bank of Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans	June 15, 1892	50,000 100,000	22,500	350	
First National Bank, Grafton, Mass	June 21, 1892	100,000	25, 102 11, 250	2, 180	
First National Bank, Dorchester, Nebr	July 5, 1892	50, 000 150, 000	33,750	185 780	
Lincoln National Bank, Lincoln, Nebr	July 12, 1892	100,000	22,500	810	
First National Bank, Aurora, Mo	July 22, 1892 July 30 1892	50,000 100,000	11,250 22,500	100 420	
First National Bank, San Luis Obispo, Cal	Aug. 27, 1892	150,000	33, 750	300	
First National Bank, De Smet, S. Dak	Sept. 14, 1892	50,000 250,000	22,500 33,750 11,250 45,000 45,000 10,250	100 510	
National Bank of the Republic, Tacoma, Wash	Oct. 1,1892	200,000	45,000	430	
first National Bank, Manitowoc, Wis. First National Bank, Fairfield, Tex. Commonwealth National Bank, Fort Dodge, Iowa. Giles National Bank, Fut Dodge, Iowa. Giles National Bank, Pulaski, Tenn. First National Bank, Quanah, Tex. Northwestern National Bank, Aberdeen, S. Dak. Castleton National Bank, Castleton, Vt. First National Bank, Chamberlain, S. Dak. Sedan National Bank, Castleton, Vt. First National Bank, Sedan, Kans. Bronson National Bank, Alnsworth, Nebr. First National Bank, Alnsworth, Nebr. First National Bank, Ieoti, Kans. First National Bank, Ieoti, Kans. First National Bank, Bilaine, Wash. Erath County National Bank, Stephenville, Tex. American National Bank, Birmingham, Ala. First National Bank, Greenville, Mich. National Exchange Bank, Columbus, Ohio. Citizens' National Bank, Ronoke, Va. Inter-State National Bank, Platte City, Mo. First National Bank, Jetmore, Kans. Tampa National Bank, Jetmore, Kans. Tampa National Bank, Salina, Birmingham, Ala. First National Bank, Grafton, Mass. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Salina, Kans. Lincoln National Bank, Contester, Nebr. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Commerce,	Oct. 27, 1892	50,000	10, 250	105	
Total		5,018,000	959,848	33,748	
Continental National Bank, Kansas City, Mo. First National Bank, Clyde, Kans. Eugene National Bank, Eugene City, Oreg. Commercial National Bank, Sioux City, Iowa. First National Bank, Batesville, Ohlo. State National Bank, Lincoln, Nebr.	Nov. 11, 1892 Nov. 15, 1892	200,000 50,000	44,500 10,750 11,250 33,750 13,500	510 285	
Eugene National Bank, Eugene City, Oreg	Nov. 26, 1892	50,000	11,250	150	
Commercial National Bank, Sioux City, Iowa	Dec. 1, 1892	150,000 60,000	13,750	300 690	
State National Bank, Lincoln, Nebr	Dec. 3, 1892	200,000	40,000	2,120	
Woodson Mational Dank, Lates Center, Mans	1000. 0,1002	50,000 100,000	10,750 21,750	220 2,147	
First National Bank, Pontiac, Mich First National Bank, Castle, Mont	1 Jan. 4.1893	65,000	14,020	160	
National Pemberton Bank, Lawrence, Mass	Jan. 10, 1893	150,000	143, 010	3,790	
First National Bank, Lorain, Ohio	Feb. 1, 1893	75,000 500,000	16,095 225,000	10,958	
Merchants' National Bank, Macon, Ga	Feb. 14, 1893	100,000	21,800	370	
Ætna National Bank, Kańsas Citý, Mo Citizens' National Bank, Orlando, Fla	Mar. 9, 1893 Mar. 22, 1893	250,000 100,000	44,550 21,880	1,500 285	
First National Bank, Lexington, III	Apr. 1,1893	50,000	16, 410	370	
First National Bank, Ida Grove, Iowa	May 1,1893	1	'		

 $No. 60. \\ -National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc. \\ -Cont'd.$ 

Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Circulation.	
			Issued.	Out- standing.
First National Bank, Burnet, Tex	May 22.1893	\$75,000	\$16, 150 45, 000 10, 250 10, 750 29, 360 10, 290 11, 250 45, 000	\$350
First National Bank, Burnet, Tex	May 22, 1893 June 5, 1893 June 17, 1893	500,000	45,000	750
First National Bank, Santa Monica, Cal	June 17, 1893	50,000	10, 250	140
Finney County National Bank, Garden City, Kans	June 20, 1893	50,000 50,000	10,750	140
First National Bank, Wolldord, N. H	June 29, 1893 June 30, 1893	50,000 50,000	10 200	2,397 210
First National Bank, Wa Reeney, Rans	July 6, 1893	50,000	11, 250	1,953
Farmers' and Merchants' N. B., Rockwall, Tex	July 6, 1893 July 11, 1893 July 13, 1893	50,000	11, 250	190
North Texas National Bank, Dallas, Tex	July 11, 1893 July 13, 1893	50,000 1,000,000	45,000	1,600
Hoquiam National Bank, Hoquiam, Wash	July 18, 1893	50,000 250,000 50,000 50,000	11,250	150
First National Bank, Rig Timber, Mont	July 25, 1893 July 27, 1893 July 29, 1893	200,000	44,000 10,750 13,750	2,150 190
Orono National Bank, Orono, Me.	July 27, 1893 July 29, 1893	50,000	13, 750	1,230
Central National Bank, Dallas, Tex	Aug. 3, 1893 Aug. 10, 1893	150,000 150,000 250,000 100,000	33,750	400
Fourth National Bank, Chattanooga, Tenn	Aug. 10, 1893	150,000	44, 200 45, 000	530
Merchants' National Bank, Fort Worth, Tex	Aug. 15, 1893	250,000	45,000	1,450 590
Farmers' National Rank Constanting Mich	Aug. 18, 1893	50,000	22,000 $11,250$	600
First National Bank, Mankato, Kans	Sept. 4, 1893 Sept. 19, 1893 Sept. 20, 1893	50,000 60,000 50,000	13, 500	260
Dillon National Bank, Dillon, Mont	Sept. 20, 1893	50,000	13,500 10,750	310
Gray National Bank, Middletown Springs, Vt	do	50.000	11. 250	330
Frankfort National Bank, Frankfort, Ky	Sept. 21, 1893 Oct. 25, 1893 Sept. 30, 1893	100,000	22,500	500
Second National Bank, Staughter, Wash	Oct. 25, 1893	50,000 75,000	11, 250 17, 420	140 845
First National Bank, Minneapolis, Kans	Oct. 9, 1893	50,000	17,420 $11,250$	247
First National Bank, Wharton, Tex	Oct. 14, 1893	50,000	11, 250 22, 100	250
Southern National Bank, New Orleans, La. Firist National Bank, Santa Monica, Cal. Finney County National Bank, Garden City, Kans. Lake National Bank, Wolfboro, N. H. First National Bank, Wolfboro, N. H. First National Bank, Wolfboro, N. H. First National Bank, Wa Keeney, Kans. First National Bank, Springfield, Mo. Farmers' and Merchants' N. B., Rockwall, Tex. North Texas National Bank, Dallas, Tex. Hoquiam National Bank, Dallas, Tex. Hoquiam National Bank, Atlanta, Ga. First National Bank, Big Timber, Mont. Orono National Bank, Big Timber, Mont. Orono National Bank, Cono, Me. Central National Bank, Cono, Me. Central National Bank, Fort Worth, Tex. Fourth National Bank, Fort Worth, Tex. Gallatin Valley National Bank, Bozeman, Mont. First National Bank Bank, Bozeman, Mont. First National Bank, Middletown Springs, Vt. Frankfort National Bank, Slaughter, Wash, First National Bank, Slaughter, Wash, First National Bank, Helena, Mont. First National Bank, Helena, Mont. First National Bank, Minneapolis, Kans. First National Bank, Wharton, Tex. Farmers' and Merchants' N. B., Clarksville, Tenn. Total	Oct. 19, 1893	100,000	22,100	650
Total		5,110,000	1,250,505	42,992
York National Bank, York, Nebr	Nov. 6, 1893	100,000 50,000	21,847 $11,250$	472
First National Bank, Genessee, Idaho	Nov. 13, 1893	50,000	11, 250	290
Randalah National Bank Randalah Mass	Nov. 25, 1895	50,000 200,000	10,650	1,150 7,170
First National Bank, Caldwell, Kans.	Dec. 2, 1893	50,000	172, 050 10, 250	330
First National Bank, Princeton, Minn	Dec. 18, 1893	50, 000 50, 000	10.870	115
First National Bank, Luling, Tex	Dec. 23, 1893	50,000 900,000	$11,250 \\ 43,950$	100
National Bank, Sioux City, Iowa	Dec. 29, 1893	900,000	43, 950	300
First National Bank, Jenerson, Tex	Dec. 30, 1893	50,000 50,000	9,050 10,750	160 230
National Bank of Commerce, Provo City, Utah	Jan. 2 1894	50,000	10,750	250 250
First National Bank, Fredonia, Kans.	do	50,000 50,000 75,000	10,750 10,400 15,195 22,350	210
Citizens' National Bank, Whitewater, Wis	Jan. 9,1894	75,000	15, 195	592
Farmers' and Merchants' N. Bank, Union City, Tenn.	Jan. 10, 1894	100,000	22, 350	700
First National Bank, Geneva, Nebr	Jan. 30,1894	50,000	10,800 11,700	210 245
First National Bank, Onelousas, La	Feb. 1,1694	50,000 50,000	10,850	410
State National Bank, Dallas, Tex.	Feb. 10, 1894	400,000	43,800	900
First National Bank, Kinsley, Kans	Feb. 15, 1894	50,000	43,800 11,250 43,500	320
American National Bank, Salt Lake City, Utah	Feb. 24,1894	250,000 100,000	43,500	505
First National Bank, Clinton, Mo	Mor 1 1804	50,000	21, 450 11, 250 10, 930 10, 750	1,854 300
Globe National Bank, Kalispel, Mont	Mar. 2,1894	50,000	10, 930	195
First National Bank, De Witt, Nebr	Mar. 12, 1894	50,000 50,000	10,750	75
First National Bank, Harrisonville, Mo	Mar. 17,1894	50,000		350
Union National Bank, Salt Lake City, Utah	Mar. 23, 1894	400,000 100,000 50,000	43, 950 21, 880 10, 750	1,030
Aspen National Bank, Aspen, Colo	ADT. 9.1894	100,000	21,880	435 250
	Apr 10 1804		10,750	
Sagadahock National Bank Bath Me	Apr. 10,1894	100,000	43 925	1 2.735
Sagadahock National Bank, Bath, Me. Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich.	Apr. 10,1894 Apr. 11,1894 Apr. 14,1894	100,000 500,000	43,925	2,735 2,902
Sagadahock National Bank, Bath, Me Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Jerseyville, Ill	Apr. 10,1894 Apr. 11,1894 Apr. 14,1894 Apr. 28,1894	100,000 500,000 50,000	43,925	2, 902 657
Sagadahock National Bank, Bath, Me Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Jerseyville, Ill. American National Bank, Salina, Kans.	Apr. 10,1894 Apr. 11,1894 Apr. 14,1894 Apr. 28,1894 Apr. 30,1894	100,000 500,000 50,000 100,000	43,925 34,310 10,850 21,550	2, 902 657 760
Sagadahock National Bank, Bath, Me Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Jerseyville, Ill. American National Bank, Salina, Kans. First National Bank, Denison, Tex.	Apr. 10, 1894 Apr. 11, 1894 Apr. 14, 1894 Apr. 28, 1894 Apr. 30, 1894	50,000 100,000 500,000 50,000 100,000 150,000	43,925 34,310 10,850 21,550 43,050	2,902 657 760 2,101
Sagadahock National Bank, Bath, Me Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Jerseyville, Ill. American National Bank, Salina, Kans. First National Bank, Denison, Tex. First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont. First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont.	Apr. 10, 1894 Apr. 11, 1894 Apr. 14, 1894 Apr. 28, 1894 Apr. 30, 1894 do May 1, 1894	50,000 100,000 500,000 100,000 150,000 50,000	43,925 34,310 10,850 21,550 43,050 11,250	2, 902 657 760 2, 101 220
Sagadahock National Bank, Bath, Me Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Jerseyville, Ill. American National Bank, Salina, Kans. First National Bank, Denison, Tex First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont. First National Bank, Hopkins, Mo First National Bank, Hopkins, Mo First National Bank, Mystic Bridge. Conn.	Apr. 10, 1894 Apr. 11, 1894 Apr. 14, 1894 Apr. 28, 1894 Apr. 30, 1894 do May 1, 1894 do May 21, 1894	50,000 100,000 500,000 100,000 150,000 50,000 150,000	43,925 34,310 10,850 21,550 43,050 11,250	2,902 657 760 2,101 220 380
Sagadahock National Bank, Bath, Me Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Jerseyville, Ill. American National Bank, Salina, Kans. First National Bank, Denison, Tex. First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont. First National Bank, Hopkins, Mo First National Bank, Mystic Bridge, Conn. First National Bank, Kendallville, Ind.	Apr. 10, 1894 Apr. 11, 1894 Apr. 14, 1894 Apr. 28, 1894 Apr. 30, 1894 do do do do do do do do do do do	50, 000 100, 000 500, 000 50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 150, 000 50, 000	43, 925 34, 310 10, 850 21, 550 43, 050 11, 250 10, 750 33, 010 44, 300	2, 902 657 760 2, 101 220 380 3, 696 1, 890
Sagadahock National Bank, Bath, Me Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Jerseyville, Ill. American National Bank, Salina, Kans. First National Bank, Denison, Tex. First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont. First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont. First National Bank, Hopkins, Mo First National Bank, Mystic Bridge, Conn. First National Bank, Kendalfville, Ind. First National Bank, Kendalfville, Ind. First National Bank, Columbus, Miss.	Apr. 10, 1894 Apr. 11, 1894 Apr. 14, 1894 Apr. 28, 1894 Apr. 30, 1894 do. May 1, 1894 do. May 21, 1894 May 24, 1894 May 30, 1894	50, 000 100, 000 500, 000 50, 000 100, 000 150, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 75, 000	43, 925 34, 310 10, 850 21, 550 43, 050 11, 250 10, 750 33, 010 44, 300	2, 902 657 760 2, 101 220 380 3, 696 1, 890 2, 600
Sagadahock National Bank, Bath, Me. Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Jerseyville, Ill. American National Bank, Salina, Kans. First National Bank, Denison, Tex. First National Bank, Denison, Tex. First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont. First National Bank, Hopkins, Mo First National Bank, Mystic Bridge, Conn. First National Bank, Mystic Bridge, Conn. First National Bank, Kendallville, Ind. First National Bank, Columbus, Miss. Deadwood National Bank, Columbus, Miss. Deadwood National Bank, Deadwood, S. Dak	Apr. 10, 1894 Apr. 11, 1894 Apr. 14, 1894 Apr. 28, 1894 Apr. 30, 1894 do May 1, 1894 May 24, 1894 May 30, 1894 June 7, 1894	50, 000 100, 000 500, 000 50, 000 150, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 75, 000 75, 000	43, 925 34, 310 10, 850 21, 550 43, 050 11, 250 10, 750 33, 010 44, 300	2, 902 657 760 2, 101 220 380 3, 696 1, 890 2, 600 555
Sagadahock National Bank, Bath, Me Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Jerseyville, Ill. American National Bank, Salina, Kans. First National Bank, Denison, Tex First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont. First National Bank, Hopkins, Mo First National Bank, Mystic Bridge, Conn. First National Bank, Mystic Bridge, Conn. First National Bank, Kendallville, Ind. First National Bank, Columbus, Miss. Deadwood National Bank, Deadwood, S. Dak. Merchants' National Bank, Deadwood, S. Dak. First National Bank, Starling, Nature Nature Starling, Nature Nature Starling, Nature Na	Apr. 10, 1894 Apr. 11, 1894 Apr. 14, 1894 Apr. 28, 1894 Apr. 30, 1894 Apr. 30, 1894 May 21, 1894 May 221, 1894 May 30, 1894 June 7, 1894 June 8, 1894	50, 000 100, 000 500, 000 50, 000 100, 000 150, 000 50, 000 150, 000 75, 000 100, 000	43, 925 34, 310 10, 850 21, 550 43, 050 11, 250 10, 750 33, 010 44, 300 66, 600 21, 500 22, 500	2, 902 657 760 2, 101 220 380 3, 696 1, 890 2, 600 555 950
Sagadahock National Bank, Bath, Me Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Jerseyville, Ill. American National Bank, Jersion, Tex. First National Bank, Denison, Tex. First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont. First National Bank, Hopkins, Mo First National Bank, Mystic Bridge, Conn. First National Bank, Kendallville, Ind. First National Bank, Columbus, Miss. Deadwood National Bank, Deadwood, S. Dak. Merchants' National Bank, Deadwood, S. Dak First National Bank, Sterling, Nebr. Gate City National Bank, Sterling, Nebr. Gate City National Bank, Texarkana. Ark	Apr. 10, 1894 Apr. 11, 1894 Apr. 14, 1894 Apr. 28, 1894 Apr. 30, 1894 do do May 21, 1894 May 24, 1894 May 30, 1894 June 7, 1894 June 16, 1894 June 16, 1894	50,000 500,000 500,000 100,000 150,000 50,000 50,000 150,000 100,000 100,000 50,000	43, 925 - 34, 310 10, 850 21, 556 43, 050 11, 250 10, 750 33, 010 44, 300 66, 600 21, 500 22, 500 10, 750	2, 902 657 760 2, 101 220 380 3, 696 1, 890 2, 600 555 950 240
Sagadahock National Bank, Bath, Me. Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Jerseyville, Ill. American National Bank, Salina, Kans. First National Bank, Denison, Tex. First National Bank, Denison, Tex. First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont. First National Bank, Hopkins, Mo First National Bank, Mystic Bridge, Conn. First National Bank, Kendallville, Ind. First National Bank, Columbus, Miss. Deadwood National Bank, Columbus, Miss. Deadwood National Bank, Deadwood, S. Dak. Merchants' National Bank, Deadwood, S. Dak. First National Bank, Sterling, Nebr. Gate City National Bank, Texarkana, Ark. Garden City National Bank, Texarkana, Ark.	Apr. 10, 1894 Apr. 11, 1894 Apr. 14, 1894 Apr. 28, 1894 Apr. 30, 1894 do. May 21, 1894 May 30, 1894 June 7, 1894 June 7, 1894 June 16, 1894 June 30, 1894 June 30, 1894	50, 000 500, 000 500, 000 100, 000 150, 000 50, 000 50, 000 75, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000	43, 925 34, 310 10, 850 21, 550 43, 050 11, 250 10, 750 33, 010 66, 600 21, 500 10, 750 9, 390 21, 900	2,902 657 760 2,101 220 380 3,696 1,890 2,600 555 950 240 220 520
Sagadahock National Bank, Bath, Me Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Jerseyville, Ill. American National Bank, Salina, Kans. First National Bank, Denison, Tex. First National Bank, Denison, Tex. First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont. First National Bank, Mystic Bridge, Conn. First National Bank, Mystic Bridge, Conn. First National Bank, Kendallville, Ind. First National Bank, Columbus, Miss. Deadwood National Bank, Deadwood, S. Dak. Merchants' National Bank, Deadwood, S. Dak. First National Bank, Sterling, Nebr. Gate City National Bank, Texarkana, Ark. Garden City National Bank, Texarkana, Ark. Garden City National Bank, Constantine, Mich.	Apr. 10, 1894 Apr. 11, 1894 Apr. 14, 1894 Apr. 28, 1894 Apr. 30, 1894domay 1, 1894 May 24, 1894 May 24, 1894 May 30, 1894 June 7, 1894 June 8, 1894 June 30, 1894 June 30, 1894 June 30, 1894 June 30, 1894	50, 000 500, 000 50, 000 100, 000 150, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000	43, 925 - 34, 310 - 10, 850 - 21, 550 - 43, 050 - 11, 250 - 10, 750 - 66, 600 - 21, 500 - 22, 500 - 9, 390 - 21, 900 - 12, 780	2,902 657 760 2,101 220 380 3,696 1,890 2,600 555 950 240 220 520 1,050
Total  York National Bank, York, Nebr.  First National Bank, Genessee, Idaho.  First National Bank, Centerville, Mich.  Randolph National Bank, Randolph, Mass.  First National Bank, Princeton, Minn  First National Bank, Princeton, Minn  First National Bank, Luling, Tex.  National Bank, Sioux City, Iowa.  State National Bank, Jefferson, Tex.  First National Bank, Jefferson, Tex.  First National Bank, Rushville, Nebr.  National Bank of Commerce, Provo City, Utah.  First National Bank, Fredonia, Kans.  Citizens' National Bank, Whitewater, Wis.  Farmers' and Merchants' N. Bank, Union City, Tenn  First National Bank, Geneva, Nebr.  First National Bank, Centralia, Wash.  First National Bank, Opeloussy, Le.  State National Bank, Kopeloussy, Le.  State National Bank, Kinsley, Kans.  American National Bank, Kinsley, Kans.  American National Bank, Kinsley, Kans.  American National Bank, Kinsley, Kans.  Globe National Bank, Medicine Lodge, Kans.  Globe National Bank, Low Witt, Nebr.  First National Bank, De Witt, Nebr.  First National Bank, Salt Lake City, Utah.  Aspen National Bank, Salt Lake City, Utah.  Aspen National Bank, Salt Lake City, Utah.  Aspen National Bank, Faiffield, Nebr.  Sagadahock National Bank, Salt Lake City, Utah.  Aspen National Bank, Faiffield, Nebr.  Sagadahock National Bank, Salt, Bath, Me.  Merchants' and Manufacturers' N. Bank, Detroit, Mich.  First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont.  First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont.  First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont.  First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont.  First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont.  First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont.  First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont.  First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont.  First National Bank, Boulder Valley, Mont.  First National Bank, Kendalville, Ind.  First National Bank, Kendalville, Ind.  First National Bank, Kendalville, Ind.  First National Bank, Constantine, Mich.  Socorro National Bank, Constantine, Mich.  Socorro National Bank, Podge City, Kans.	Apr. 10, 1894 Apr. 11, 1894 Apr. 14, 1894 Apr. 28, 1894 Apr. 30, 1894domay 1, 1894domay 21, 1894 May 24, 1894 May 30, 1894 June 7, 1894 June 16, 1894 June 16, 1894 June 30, 1894 June 30, 1894 June 18, 1894 June 18, 1894 June 18, 1894 June 18, 1894 June 18, 1894 June 18, 1894 June 18, 1894 June 18, 1894 June 18, 1894 June 18, 1894 June 18, 1894	50, 000 500, 000 50, 000 100, 000 150, 000 50, 000	43, 925 34, 310 10, 850 21, 550 43, 050 11, 250 10, 750 33, 010 66, 600 21, 500 10, 750 9, 390 21, 900	2, 902 657 760 2, 101 220 380 3, 696 1, 890 2, 600 555 950 240 220 520

No.60. —National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

State National Bank, Porters Colo.   Part National Bank, Spokane Falls, Wash.   Auly 30, 1884   \$20, 000   \$11, 250   \$12, 1884   \$20, 1	Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Circulation.	
Total				Issued.	Out- standing.
Total	State National Bank, Denver, Colo	July 28,1894	\$50,000		\$1,190
Total	Washington National Bank, Spokane Falls, Wash	July 30, 1894	250,000	45,000 36,541	630
Total	First National Bank, Montesano, Wash	Aug. 20, 1894	50,000	11, 250	180
Total	First National Bank, Fort Pierre, S. Dak	Aug. 28, 1894	50,000	11, 250	170
Total	Kansas National Bank, Topeka, Kans	Sept. 1.1894	300,000	43, 800	130 2 100
Total	First National Bank, Ireton, Iowa	do	50,000	11,350	270
Total	First National Bank, Bessemer, Ala	Sept. 10, 1894	50,000	11,250	650
Total	Cottonwood Valley National Bank, Marion, Kans	do	50,000	11, 250	150
Total	First National Bank, Oswego, Kans	Sept. 15, 1894	60,000	16,440	460
Total	Riverside National Bank, Gibbon, Nebr	Oct. 10, 1894	100,000		240 810
Total	Meridian National Bank, Indianapolis, Ind	Oct. 30, 1894	200,000		5, 269
Bianie National Bank, Blaine, Wash.	Total		6, 835, 000	1, 487, 328	54, 593
Bianie National Bank, Blaine, Wash.	First National Bank, Nashua, Iowa	Nov. 1,1894			640
American National Bank, Galveston, Tex. Dec. 19, 1884 300,000 10, 770 37 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57	First National Bank, Kirksville, Mo	Nov. 5, 1894	50,000	11,250	390
American National Bank, Galveston, Tex. Dec. 19, 1884 300,000 10, 770 37 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57	National Bank of Fayetteville, N. Y	Nov. 26, 1894	60,000	13,100	3,766
American National Bank, Galveston, Tex. Dec. 19, 1884 300,000 10, 770 37 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57 57	Lime Rock National Bank, Providence, R. I	Nov. 27,1894	500,000	48,908	3,727
First National Bank, Arapanoe, Nebr.   Dec. 29, 1894   100, 000   21, 430   63	American National Bank, Palouse City, Wash	Dec. 17,1094	300,000	16,470 45,000	837 837
City National Bank, Helena, Mort	First National Bank, Arapahoe, Nebr.	Dec. 26, 1894	50,000	10,770	370
City National Bank, Birmingham, Ala.	City National Bank, Denver Colo	Dec. 29,1894	200,000	21,430 45,000	2 870
City National Bank, Birmingham, Ala.	Helena National Bank, Helena, Mont.	Jan. 8, 1895	400,000	63,000	950
First National Bank, Quray, Colo.   Jan. 23, 1895   50,000   10,850   20	City National Bank, Birmingham, Ala	do	100,000	22,500	1,100
First National Bank, Ouray, Colo.   Jan. 23, 1895   50,000   11, 250   176	First National Rank Lyons Kans		50,000		410
First National Bank, Graham, Tex.	First National Bank, Ouray, Colo.	Jan. 23, 1895	50,000	11,250	205
First National Bank, Graham, Tex.	First National Bank, Waynesboro, Pa First National Bank, Anaconda, Mont		75,000 100,000	15,320 22,500	1,765 700
First National Bank, Graham, Tex.	McPherson National Bank, McPherson, Kans	Feb. 18,1895	50,000	10,050	300
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	First National Bank, Hurley, Wis	Feb. 19,1895 Mar. 4.1895	50,000 50,000	10,850	240 160
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	National Bank of Deming, N. Mex.	Mar. 26, 1895	50,000	11,250	190
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	Merchants' National Bank, Battle Creek, Mich	Apr. 1,1895	100,000	39,260 21,650	1,820
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	First National Bank, Natchez, Miss.	Apr. 15,1895	100,000	22,100	645
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	Big Rapids National Bank, Big Rapids, Mich	do	50,000	11,250	887
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	Corn Exchange National Bank, Sioux City, Iowa	Apr. 29,1895	50,000	11,250	1,190
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	First National Bank, Rico, Cal.	Apr. 30, 1895	50,000		360
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	First National Bank, Moberly, Mo.	May 15, 1895	125,000	28,800	530
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	First National Bank, Haskell, Tex.	June 18, 1895	50,000	11,250	225
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	Oklahoma National Bank, Oklahoma City, Okla	June 20,1895	50,000 50,000	11,470	220
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	People's National Bank, Colorado, Tex	July 22, 1895	50,000	11,250	170
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	Citizens' National Bank, Tacoma, Wash	July 27, 1895	100,000	22 500 10 950	515
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	Idaho National Bank, Pocatello, Idaho	Aug. 5, 1895	50,000	11,250	125
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	First National Bank, Spearfish, S. Dak.	Sept. 3,1895	50,000	11,250	160
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	First National Bank, Fort Madison, Iowa.	Oct. 1,1895	100,000	22,500	585
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	First National Bank, Aberdeen, Wash	Oct. 12,1895	50,000	11,250	245
New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex   Nov. 16, 1895   50,000   11, 250   60	First National Bank, Creighton, Nebr	Oct. 24,1895 Oct. 31,1895	50,000 100,000	$\frac{11,250}{22,500}$	237 660
Bonnam National Bank, Bonnam, Tex.   Nov. 20, 1895   50,000   11,250   60   First National Bank, Kirwin, Kans.   Nov. 21,1895   50,000   11,250   43   Farmers' National Bank, Muncie, Ind.   Nov. 26,1895   100,000   22,940   36   First National Bank, Pratt, Kans.   Dec. 5,1895   50,000   11,250   26   First National Bank, Creede, Colo.   Dec. 31,1895   50,000   11,250   26   First National Bank, Puyallup, Wash   Jan. 1,1896   75,000   16,875   31   First National Bank, Reno, Nev   Jan. 2,1896   200,000   45,000   11,250   First National Bank, Bonnam, First National Bank, Bokewell, Tex.   Jan. 14,1896   50,000   11,250   First National Bank, Texarkana, Tex.   Jan. 15,1896   100,000   27,770   80   Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 16,1896   100,000   63,230   3,375   Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 16,1896   100,000   63,230   3,375   Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 16,1896   100,000   63,230   3,375   First National Bank, Texarkana, Tex.   Jan. 16,1896   100,000   63,230   3,375   Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 16,1896   100,000   63,230   3,375   Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 16,1896   100,000   63,230   3,375   First National Bank, Press   100,000	Total		4,143,100	857, 428	31,172
Bonnam National Bank, Bonnam, Tex.   Nov. 20, 1895   50,000   11,250   60   First National Bank, Kirwin, Kans.   Nov. 21,1895   50,000   11,250   43   Farmers' National Bank, Muncie, Ind.   Nov. 26,1895   100,000   22,940   36   First National Bank, Pratt, Kans.   Dec. 5,1895   50,000   11,250   26   First National Bank, Creede, Colo.   Dec. 31,1895   50,000   11,250   26   First National Bank, Puyallup, Wash   Jan. 1,1896   75,000   16,875   31   First National Bank, Reno, Nev   Jan. 2,1896   200,000   45,000   11,250   First National Bank, Bonnam, First National Bank, Bokewell, Tex.   Jan. 14,1896   50,000   11,250   First National Bank, Texarkana, Tex.   Jan. 15,1896   100,000   27,770   80   Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 16,1896   100,000   63,230   3,375   Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 16,1896   100,000   63,230   3,375   Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 16,1896   100,000   63,230   3,375   First National Bank, Texarkana, Tex.   Jan. 16,1896   100,000   63,230   3,375   Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 16,1896   100,000   63,230   3,375   Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 16,1896   100,000   63,230   3,375   First National Bank, Press   100,000	New Mexico National Bank, Socorro, N. Mex	Nov. 16,1895	50,000	11,250	215
Farmers' National Bank, Muncle, Ind.         Nov. 26,1895         100,000         22,940         36           First National Bank, Pratt, Kans.         Dec. 5,1895         50,000         11,250         51           First National Bank, Creede, Colo.         Dec. 31,1895         50,000         11,250         26           First National Bank, Puyallup, Wash.         Jan. 1,1896         75,000         16,875         31           First National Bank, Reno, Nev.         Jan. 1,1896         200,000         45,000         1,64           Capital National Bank, Bismarck, N. Dak.         Jan. 14,1896         50,000         11,250         50           Rockwell County National Bank, Rockwell, Tex.	Bonnam National Bank, Bonnam, Tex	Nov. 20, 1895	50,000	11,250	600
First National Bank, Pratt, Kans.         Dec.         5,1895         50,000         11,250         51           First National Bank, Creede, Colo.         Dec.         31,1895         50,000         11,250         26           First National Bank, Puyallup, Wash         Jan.         1,1896         75,000         16,875         31           First National Bank, Reno, Nev.         Jan.         2,1896         200,000         45,000         11,250         50           Capital National Bank, Bismark, N. Dak         Jan.         14,1896         50,000         11,250         50           Rockwell County National Bank, Rockwell, Tex	Farmers' National Bank, Muncie. Ind	Nov. 21, 1895 Nov. 26, 1895	100,000	22,940	435 360
First National Bank, Creede, Colo.     Dec. 31,1895     50,000     11,250     26       First National Bank, Puyallup, Wash     Jan. 1,1896     75,000     16,875     31       First National Bank, Reno, Nev.     Jan. 2,1896     200,000     45,000     1,64       Capital National Bank, Bismarck, N. Dak     Jan. 14,1896     50,000     11,250     50       Rockwell County National Bank, Rockwell, Tex.     0.0     50,000     11,250     19       Inter State National Bank, Texarkana, Tex.     Jan. 15,1896     100,000     27,770     80       Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y.     Jan. 16,1896     100,000     63,230     3,37	First National Bank, Pratt, Kans	Dec. 5,1895	50,000	11, 250	510
First National Bank, Reno, Nev.     Jan. 2,1896     200,000     45,000     1,64       Capital National Bank, Bismarek, N. Dak.     Jan. 14,1896     50,000     11,250     50       Rockwell County National Bank, Rockwell, Tex.	First National Bank, Creede, Colo			11,250	265 315
Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 15, 1896   100,000   27,770   80  Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 16, 1896   100,000   63, 230   3, 37	First National Bank, Reno, Nev	Jan. 2, 1896	200,000	45,000	1,640
Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 15, 1896   100,000   27,770   80  Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 16, 1896   100,000   63, 230   3, 37	Capital National Bank, Bismarck, N. Dak	Jan. 14, 1896	50,000	11,250	505
Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y. Jan. 16, 1896   100,000   63,230   3,37	Inter State National Bank, Texarkana, Tex	Jan. 15, 1896	100,000	27,770	800
New Duluth National Bank, New Duluth, Minn Jan. 31, 1896 50,000 11,250 21	Farmers and Drovers' National Bank, Somers, N. Y.	Jan. 16, 1896	100,000	63, 230	3,370 210

No.60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

Name and location of bank.	Date of	Capital.	Circulation.	
	liquidation.		Issued.	Out- standing
National Bank Canton S. Dak	Feb. 1,1896	\$50,000	<b>\$10,000</b>	\$250
State National Bank, Denver, Colo.a	do	\$50,000 300,000	\$10,900 44,000	1,190
American National Bank, Omaha, Nebr	Feb. 25, 1896 Mar. 2, 1896	200,000 100,000	45,000	2,610
Winnsboro National Bank, Winnsboro, S. C	Mar. 2,1896 Mar. 14,1896	100,000	44,000 45,000 22,500 22,500	1.301
Merchants' National Bank, Muskegon, Mich	Mar. 26, 1896	100,000	22,500	1,200 782
National Bank of Dakota, Huron, S. Dak	Mar. 26, 1896 Apr. 18, 1896 May 14, 1896	50,000 60,000	22,500 11,250 13,500	305
First National Bank, Morris, Minn	May 26, 1896	50,000	$13,500 \\ 11,250$	410 380
Portland National Bank, Portland, Oreg	June 9, 1896 June 10, 1896 June 18, 1896	100,000	22.500	735
Southern National Bank, New York, N. Y	June 10, 1896	500,000 200,000	378, 900 52, 200 25, 933	5, 145
City National Bank, Jamestown, N. Y.	June 18, 1896 do June 22, 1896 July 1, 1896 do	100,000	25, 933	3, 474 2, 571
Home National Bank, East Saginaw, Mich	June 22, 1896	200,000	180,000	7,052
La Crosse National Bank, La Crosse, Wis	July 1, 1896	200,000 200,000	45,000	2,382
Watertown National Bank, Watertown, S. Dak	July 10, 1896	50,000	49, 507 11, 250	3, 127 560
First National Bank, Andes, N. Y.	July 10, 1896 July 28, 1896	60.000	52 794	2,584
First National Bank, Uvalde, Tex	July 31,1896 Aug. 6,1896	50,000	11,250	430 250
National Bank, Canton, S. Dak. State National Bank, Denver, Colo.a	Oct. 10, 1896	50, 000 50, 000 50, 000	11, 250 11, 250 11, 250 11, 250	230 230
10001		3,745,000	1,321,979	46, 383
National Bank, Corning, Iowa. National Bank, Troy, N. Y First National Bank of Gothenburg, Nebr. Smelter National Bank of Durango, Colo. First National Bank of Goldendale, Wash.	Nov. 10, 1896	50,000	11,250	420
National Bank, Troy, N. Y	Nov. 16, 1896	200,000 50,000	45,000	2,280
Smelter National Bank of Durango, Colo	Dec. 10, 1896 Dec. 14, 1896 Dec. 17, 1896	50,000	11,910 11,250	160 230
First National Bank of Goldendale, Wash	Dec. 17, 1896	50,000	11, 250 11, 250 22, 500	340
Exchange National Bank of El Dorado, Kans	do	50,000	22,500	695 302
First National Bank of Ness City, Kans	Dec. 22, 1896 Dec. 24, 1896 Dec. 31, 1896	50, 000 50, 000	$21,058 \\ 11,250$	415
First National Bank of Pierce, Nebr	Dec. 31, 1896	50,000 50,000	11, 250 11, 250 11, 250	450
First National Bank of Goldendale, Wash.  Exchange National Bank of El Dorado, Kans.  Farmers and Merchants' N. B. of Cawker City, Kans.  First National Bank of Ness City, Kans.  First National Bank of Pierce, Nebr.  First National Bank of Bridgeport, Ala.  Holliston National Bank of Holliston, Mass.  Crete National Bank of Crete, Nebr.  City National Bank of Streator, Ill.  First National Bank of Ciceo. Tex.	Jan. 1,1897 do	50,000 100,000	11, 250 37, 458	440 3, 215
Crete National Bank of Crete, Nebr.	do	50,000	11, 250	175
City National Bank of Streator, Ill First National Bank of Cisco, Tex. First National Bank of Oakesdale, Wash. First National Bank of Nocona, Tex. First National Bank of Philipsburg, Mont. First National Bank of Winston, N. C. Merchants' National Bank of Redfield, S. Dak First National Bank of Sterier, Ill First National Bank of Sturgis, S.Dak Commercial National Bank of Roanoke, Va Atlas National Bank of Chicago, Ill Snohomish National Bank of Snohomish, Wash Mercantile National Bank of Dallas, Tex First National Bank of Dallas, Tex	Jan. 13, 1897 Jan. 29, 1897	100,000 50,000	22,500 11,250 11,250	820
First National Bank of Oakesdale, Wash	Jan. 29,1897 Feb. 1.1897	50,000 50,000	11,250	400 260
First National Bank of Nocona, Tex	Feb. 10, 1897	50,000	11, 250 11, 250	282
First National Bank of Philipsburg, Mont	do	50,000 100,000	11, 250	420
Merchants' National Bank of Redfield, S. Dak.	do	50,000	45,000 11,250	2,685 355
First National Bank of Chester, Ill.	do	50,000	11, 250 11, 250 11, 250 22, 500	470
Commercial National Bank of Roanoke Va	Fob 16 1807	50,000 100,000	11,250	350 620
Atlas National Bank of Chicago, Ill	Feb. 19, 1897	700,000		1,535
Snohomish National Bank of Snohomish, Wash	Feb. 25, 1897	50,000	11, 250 33, 750	325
First National Bank of Ionia, Mich.	Mar. 2,1897	150,000 100,000	33,750 25,356	1,800 3,910
First National Bank of Sutherland, Iowa Merchants' National Bank of Brownwood, Tex	Mar. 15, 1897 Mar. 16, 1897	50,000	11 250	420
Merchants' National Bank of Brownwood, Tex	Mar. 16, 1897	50,000 100,000	11, 250	420 890
Manufacturers' National Bank of Pittsburg, Kans. National Bank of Commerce of Duluth, Minn. Citizens' National Bank of Fergus Falls, Minn. Farmers' National Bank of Arkansas City, Kans.	Mar. 17, 1897	200,000	22,500 45,000	1,440
Citizens' National Bank of Fergus Falls, Minn	Mar. 22, 1897	75,000	16, 920 22, 500	430
First National Bank of Arkansas City, Kans	Mar. 24, 1897 Mar. 27, 1897	100,000 60,000	22, 500 13, 500	480 455
Farmers National Bank of Arransas City, Kans. First National Bank of Merrill, Wis. St. Paul National Bank of St. Paul, Nebr. Chemical National Bank of St. Louis, Mo. State National Bank of St. Joseph, Mo. Anderson County National Bank of Garnett, Kans. First National Bank of Fayeter, Nebr.	Mar. 31, 1897	50,000	11, 250	875
Chemical National Bank of St. Louis, Mo	Apr. 1, 1897	500,000	45, 850	1,950
Anderson County National Bank of Garnett, Kans	Apr. 3, 1897 Apr. 5, 1897	500,000 50,000	$45,000 \\ 11,250$	$     \begin{array}{c}       513 \\       1,400     \end{array} $
First National Bank of Exeter, Nebr	Apr. 9, 109/	50,000	11, 250	380
First National Bank of Exeter, Nebr. Wyandotte National Bank of Kansas City, Kans. First National Bank of Westmoreland, Kans. German-American National Bank of St. Cloud, Minn. Then Burger National Bank of Thyre Burger Midd.	Apr. 13, 1897	100,000	22,500	1,650 430
German-American National Bank of St. Cloud. Minn.	Apr. 15, 1897 Apr. 20, 1897	50,000 100,000	11, 250 22, 500	765
	Apr. 27,1897	64,000	22, 500 14, 400	800
Exeter National Bank of Exeter, Nebr. First National Bank of Hillsboro, Oreg. First National Bank of Romeo, Mich.	Apr. 30, 1897 May 1, 1897	50,000	11, 250 1	415 380
First National Bank of Romeo, Mich.	do	50,000 100,000	11, 250 25, 278	3, 262
Chanute National Bank of Chanute, Kans.	May 6, 1897	60,000	13,500	385
Third National Bank, New York, N. Y.	May 18, 1897 May 20, 1897	300,000 1,000,000	45,000 374,165	2,700 13,500
Chanute National Bank of Chanute, Kans. National Bank of the Republic, St. Louis, Mo. Third National Bank, New York, N. Y. Fourth National Bank, Columbus, Ohio	June 16, 1897	100,000 }	76, 500 11, 250	3,210
National Bank of Heppner, Oreg	June 19, 1897	50,000 500,000	11, 250 45, 000	390 1,290
	30,1001	203,000 1	10,000	-, 200

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

	Detect		Circula	tion.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
South Milwaukee National Bank, S. Milwaukee, Wis. First National Bank, Alamosa, Colo First National Bank, St. Louis, Mich Farmers' National Bank, Culpeper, Va Mercantile National Bank, Hartford, Conn Wellsboro National Bank, Hartford, Conn Wellsboro National Bank, Wellsboro, Pa. National Bank of the Republic, Washington, D. C Nebraska National Bank, York, Nebr First National Bank, Mason, Tex Midland National Bank, Kansas City, Mo First National Bank, Oberlin, Kans First National Bank, Dighton, Kans First National Bank, Liberty, Nebr Prairie State National Bank, Creensburg, Ind First National Bank, Greensburg, Ind First National Bank, New Albany, Ind First National Bank, Grand Junction, Colo	July 1,1897	\$50,000	\$36,000	\$1,250
First National Bank, Alamosa, Colo	July 6, 1897	50,000 50,000	11,250	505
Farmers' National Bank, Culpeper, Va	July 12, 1897	50,000	11, 250	445 540
Mercantile National Bank, Hartford, Conn	July 12, 1897 July 20, 1897	50, 000 500, 000	11, 250 11, 250 11, 250 50, 750	5,647
National Bank of the Republic, Washington, D. C.	Aug. 6, 1897	50,000 200,000	11, 250 165, 223	270 9, 462
Nebraska National Bank, York, Nebr	Aug. 21, 1897	200, 000 50, 000 50, 000	11, 250	400
First National Bank, Mason, Tex	Aug. 23, 1897	50,000 500,000	11, 250 165, 223 11, 250 11, 250 45, 000	480 1,640
First National Bank, Oberlin, Kans	Sept. 10, 1897	50,000	11,250	600
First National Bank, Dighton, Kans	July 20, 1897 Aug. 6, 1897 Aug. 11, 1897 Aug. 21, 1897 Aug. 23, 1897 Aug. 27, 1897 Sept. 10, 1897 Oct. 1, 1897 Oct. 15, 1897 Oct. 26, 1897	50,000 50,000	11,250 $11,250$ $11,250$	395
Prairie State National Bank, Chicago, Ill	Oct. 15, 1897	200,000	45,000	490 350
First National Bank, Greensburg, Ind	Oct. 26, 1897	100,000 200,000	29, 905	3,855
First National Bank, New Albany, Ind	Oct. 30, 1897		53, 467 11, 250	7,892 380
Total  National Live Stock Bank, Fort Worth, Tex First National Bank, Tobias, Nebr First National Bank, Clark, S. Dak Government National Bank, Pottsville, Pa First National Bank, Athens. Pa First National Bank, Appleton, Minn First National Bank, Appleton, Minn First National Bank, Okiahoma City, Okia Home National Bank, Chicago, Ill Fort Smith National Bank, Fort Smith, Ark National Bank, Asheville, N. C Merchants' National Bank, Rome, Ga Hide and Leather National Bank, Chicago, Ill United States National Bank, New York, N. Y. Citizens' National Bank, Russellville, Ark Ohio National Bank, Russellville, Ark Ohio National Bank, Russellville, Ark Ohio National Bank, Washington, D. C National Bank, Winthrop, Mo First National Bank, Winthrop, Mo First National Bank, Bath, N. Y. National Bank, Odessa, Mo First National Bank, Pueblo, Colo Alexandria National Bank, Pueblo, Colo Alexandria National Bank, Pomeroy, Wash Central National Bank, Osage City, Kans Citizens' National Bank, Concordia, Kans First National Bank, Osage City, Kans Citizens' National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Millsboro, Tex First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Portland, Oreg Everett National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Portland, Oreg Everett National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank		9,009,000	1,989,990	96, 785
Matienal Live Ctack Donk Fort Worth Worth	Now 1 1007	100,000	22.750	
First National Bank, Tobias, Nebr	do	100,000 50,000	$33,750 \\ 11,250$	1,000 460
First National Bank, Clark, S. Dak.	do	60,000	12 500	650
First National Bank, Athens, Pa	Nov. 8,1897 Nov. 30,1897	100,000 50,000	49,379 25,021	6, 202 2, 748
First National Bank, Ovid, Mich	Dec. 1,1897	50,000 50,000	49, 379 25, 021 11, 250 11, 250 11, 260	450
First National Bank, Appleton, Minn	Dec 6 1897	50,000 50,000	11,250	660 350
Home National Bank, Chicago, Ill	Dec. 7,1897	250,000 100,000	1,066	739
Fort Smith National Bank, Fort Smith, Ark	Dec. 9,1897	100,000 100,000	1,066 22,500 25,900	1,050
Merchants' National Bank, Rome, Ga	Dec. 15,1897	100,000	45,000	1,500 1,160
Hide and Leather National Bank, Chicago, Ill	Dec. 22,1897	300,000	45,000	3, 195 14, 220
Citizens' National Bank, Itasca, Tex	Dec. 23, 1897	100,000 100,000 300,000 500,000	45,000 45,000 128,950 13,500 11,250 61,870	14, 220
First National Bank, Russellville, Ark	Dec. 30,1897	50,000	11,250	430
National Bank, Winthrop, Me	do	200,000 50,000		1,880 2,168
First National Bank, Bath, N. Y.	Jan. 10,1898	50,000 500,000	10 477	3,175
National Bank, Odessa, Mo	Jan. 11, 1898	100,000	233, 112 22, 500 11, 250 11, 250 22, 500	16,353 1,060
First National Bank, Pomeroy, Wash	do	100,000 50,000	11,250	560
Alexandria National Bank, Pueblo, Colo	Jan. 15,1898 Jan. 22,1898	50,000 50,000	11,250 $22,500$	710 800
First National Bank, Osage City, Kans	Feb. 1,1898	50,000		465
First National Bank, Concordia, Kans	do	50,000 100,000	11,250 $22,500$	750 1,092
National Bank of America, Chicago, Ill	Feb. 11,1898	1,000,000	199, 420 45, 000 57, 415	57, 130 2, 600
National City Bank, Boston, Mass	Feb. 15.1898	1,000,000	45,000 57,415	2,600 10,105
First National Bank, Waterville, Wash	Feb. 24,1898	50,000		400
First National Bank, Lacrosse, Kans	Feb. 28,1898 Mar 7,1898	50,000 50,000	11,250 $11,250$	445 670
First National Bank, Abilene, Tex	Mar. 25,1398	1,000,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000	$   \begin{array}{c}     11,250 \\     11,250 \\     11,250 \\     22,500   \end{array} $	830
First National Bank, Bathgate, N. Dak	Mar. 26,1898	50,000 1,000,000 50,000 110,000	1 11 250	16,805
Hill County National Bank, Hillsboro, Tex	Apr. 5,1898	50,000	67,368 11,250 40,918	550
First National Bank Killingly, Danielsonville, Conn.	Apr. 11,1898	110,000	40,918	3,845 6,345
Standard National Bank, New York, N. Y	Apr. 26, 1898	200,000 200,000	51,445 45,000	560
Abilene National Bank, Abilene, Tex	May 3,1898	200,000 100,000 500,000	22,500 45,000	790
Everett National Bank, Boston, Mass.	May 19, 1898	400,000	1 97,000	2,000 6,775
Commercial N. B. of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pa	May 31,1898	810,000 100,000 100,000	62, 405 23, 400 28, 125	14.290
First National Bank, Ashland, Wis	June 1,1398 June 8,1898	100,000	23, 400 28, 125	1,300
Weldon National Bank, Ladonia, Tex	June 15, 1898	60,000	13,500	510
First National Bank, Waitsburg, Tex	June 25, 1898 July 1, 1898	50,000 100,000 100,000 50,000	11,250 22,500	1,020
Farmers and Merchants' National Bank, Waco, Tex	do	100,000	22,500 22,500	715
First National Bank, Holstein, Iowa	Tuly 28 1909	50,000 200,000	11,250	390 2,380
First National Bank, St. Paul, Nebr.	Aug. 1,1898	50,000	11, 250	525
First National Bank, Hannibal, Mo	Aug. 13,1898	100,000 300,000	11, 250 22, 500 45, 000	2,420 1,620
Octoria Ivanonai Dank, milwankee, wis	. Aug. 17,1098	300,000	40,000	1,020

 $No. 60. \\ -National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc. \\ -Cont'd.$ 

	D-4		Circula	tion.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
Middleport National Bank, Middleport, Ohio	Sept. 5,1898 Sept. 15,1898	\$50,000 50,000	\$11,250 46,755	\$640 2,625
Mankato National Bank, Mankato, Minn	Sept. 26, 1898 Oct. 1, 1898	100,000	22,500 22,000 48,050	807 1,140
First National Bank, Ashburnham, Mass	Oct. 1, 1898 Oct. 4, 1898	100,000 50,000	48,050	2, 158
Total		11,450,000	2, 119, 251	208,057
Pontiac National Bank, Pontiac, Mich. First National Bank, Jacksonville, Ill. Farmers and Merchants' National Bank, Hickman, Ky. Globe National Bank, Chicago, Ill. Boston National Bank, Boston, Mass.	Nov. 19, 1898 Nov. 30, 1898 Dec. 5, 1898	100,000 100,000 50,000	22,500 84,105 11,250	1,200 6,703
Farmers and Merchants' National Bank, Hickman, Ky.	Dec. 5, 1898	50,000	11,250	417
Boston National Bank, Enleage, III.	Dec. 6, 1898 Dec. 8, 1898	1,000,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 500,000 1,000,000	45,000 63,048	1,990 19,75 <b>7</b>
Columbian National Bank, Boston, Mass	Dec. 9,1898	1,000,000	277, 458 169, 890 56, 747	29, 176 5, 290 11, 002
National Eagle National Bank, Boston, Mass	Dec. 13, 1898	1,000,000	56,747	11,002
Howard National Bank, Boston, Mass	Dec. 17,1898	1,000,000 800,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 1,000,000	57,907 60,118	10,769 13,766
North National Bank, Boston, Mass	do	1,000,000	60, 118 111, 082 80, 315 57, 705	13,766 21,591 19,248 9,950 7,277
Tremont National Bank, Boston, Mass.	Dec. 20, 1898	1,000,000	57,705	9,950
Second National Bank, Springfield, Ohio	Dec. 21, 1898	200,000 50,000		7,277 400
National Bank of North America, Boston, Mass	Dec. 22, 1898	50,000 1,000,000 50,000	11, 250 165, 223 10, 750	19,826 570
First National Bank, Pinevine, Ky	Dec. 30, 1898	50,000	11.250	430
Tyler National Bank, Tyler, Tex	do	50,000 100,000	22,500 22,500	1,550 $902$
Rogersville National Bank, Rogersville, Tenn.	do	100,000 75,000 200,000	16,870 171,212	1,070
Sixth National Bank, New York, N. Y Continental National Bank, Boston, Mass	Jan. 6, 1899 Jan. 9, 1899	1,000,000 1,000,000	61 590	13,022 12,982
Manufacturers' National Bank, Boston, Mass	do	500,000	271,607	11,381
Tradesmen's National Bank, New York, N. Y. a	Jan. 13, 1899	750,000 750,000 150,000	271, 607 50, 298 198, 690	7,006 22,385
First National Bank, Quincy, Ill	Jan. 16, 1899	150,000 1.000.000	44 500	4,811 9,521
Eastland National Bank, Eastland, Tex.	Feb. 1, 1899	50,000	11,250	285
First National Bank, Saginaw, Mich	Feb. 6, 1899	1,000,000 50,000 50,000 100,000	189, 200 11, 250 11, 250 48, 196	337 3,310
Citizens' National Bank, New Bedford, Mass	Feb. 21, 1899	250,000	107, 148 11, 250 11, 250 22, 495	7,310 750
First National Bank, Sanborn, Iowa.	do	50,000 50,000 100,000	11,250	620
Simpson National Bank, Eagle Pass, Tex	Mar. 4, 1899	70,000		1,015 835
Citizens' National Bank, Dayton, Wash	Mar. 11, 1899 Mar. 16 1899	70,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	11, 250 11, 250 11, 250	540 275
Geneva National Bank, Geneva, Nebr.	Mar. 25, 1899	50,000	11,250	530
American National Bank, Lima, Ohio	Apr. 1, 1899 Apr. 8, 1899	500,000 100,000 50,000 75,000	83, 210 22, 500 11, 250 24, 233	6,967 2,315
People's National Bank, Americus, Ga	Apr. 15,1899 Apr. 24 1899	50,000 75,000	11,250 $24,233$	$\begin{array}{c} 710 \\ 2,357 \end{array}$
Continental National Bank, Memphis, Tenn	Apr. 25, 1899	600,000	1 44 4(N)	2,380
National Farmers and Planters' Bank, Baltimore, Md.	May 16, 1899	600,000 50,000 800,000 50,000	10,750 223,212 11,250 51,240	480 22,798
First National Bank, Kendrick, Idaho	May 20, 1899	50,000 200,000	11,250 51,240	650 5, 175
American Exchange National Bank, Lincoln, Nebr	June 17, 1899	200,000		2,020
Smith County National Bank, Smith Center, Kans	June 30, 1899	80,000 50,000	18,000 25,200 22,500	870 615
Union National Bank, Sioux Falls, S. Dak	July 1, 1899	100,000	22,500 $22,500$	605 765
Globe National Bank, Providence, R. I.	July 12, 1899	100,000 300,000 100,000 200,000	130.580	10 783
Franklin National Bank, New York, N. Y	Aug. 1,1899	200,000	89,500 45,000 11,250	3,930 1,375 670
Elkhart National Bank, Elkhart, Ind	Sept. 5,1899 Sept. 7,1899	50,000 60,000	1 33 (201)	670 770
First National Bank, Buchanan, Va.	Sept. 30, 1899	50,000	11,250	670
Louisville City National Bank, Louisville, Ky	Oct. 2, 1899 Oct. 18, 1899	50,000 200,000	11,250 11,250 62,387 12,905	1,510 14,681
First National Bank, Lectony Bank, Hickman, Ky. Globe National Bank, Chicago, Ill. Boston National Bank, Boston, Mass. Columbian National Bank, Boston, Mass. Lincoln National Bank, Boston, Mass. Lincoln National Bank, Boston, Mass. National Eagle National Bank, Boston, Mass. National Eagle National Bank, Boston, Mass. Market National Bank, Boston, Mass. Howard National Bank, Boston, Mass. North National Bank, Boston, Mass. North National Bank, Boston, Mass. National Revere Bank, Boston, Mass. National Revere Bank, Boston, Mass. Tremont National Bank, Springfield, Ohio. City National Bank, Springfield, Ohio. City National Bank, Greenville, Tex. National Bank of North America, Boston, Mass. First National Bank, Pineville, Ky. First National Bank, Pineville, Ky. First National Bank, Pineville, Ky. First National Bank, Pineville, Ky. First National Bank, Rogersville, Tenn. Sixth National Bank, Cleburne, Tex. Rogersville National Bank, Rogersville, Tenn. Sixth National Bank, Rogersville, Tenn. Sixth National Bank, Boston, Mass. Manufacturers' National Bank, Boston, Mass. Manufacturers' National Bank, Boston, Mass. Hamilton National Bank, Boston, Mass. Hamilton National Bank, Boston, Mass. Tradesmen's National Bank, New York, N. Y. Continental National Bank, Boston, Mass. Tradesmen's National Bank, Rastland, Tex. Merchants' National Bank, Rogen Mich. Citizens' National Bank, Rogen Mich. Citizens' National Bank, Wenona, Ill. First National Bank, Sapinaw, Mich. Citizens' National Bank, Sapinaw, Mich. Citizens' National Bank, Sapinaw, Mich. Citizens' National Bank, Boston, Mass. First National Bank, Sapinaw, Mich. Citizens' National Bank, Sapinaw, Mich. Citizens' National Bank, Sapinaw, Mich. Citizens' National Bank, Sapinaw, Mich. Citizens' National Bank, Sapinaw, Mich. Citizens' National Bank, Sapinaw, Mich. Citizens' National Bank, Sapinaw,	Oct. 23, 1899	50,000 75,000	12,905 16,875	1,330 855
The state of the s		90. 407. 000		
Total		20,485,000	3,733,398	365,080

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

			1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	41
Name and leastion of house	Date of	Comite!	Circula	tion.
Name and location of bank.	liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
First National Bank, Chehalis, Wash Traders' National Bank, Baltimore, Md Purcell National Bank, Purcell, Okla Manufacturers' National Bank, Providence, R. I. First National Bank, Nacogdoches, Tex First National Bank, Dunkirk, Ind First National Bank, Harvard, Nebr City National Bank, Frovidence, R. I. First National Bank, Island City, Oreg First National Bank, Island City, Oreg First National Bank, Colton, Wash Third National Bank, Providence, R. I. Roger Williams National Bank, Providence, R. I. First National Bank, Pawtucket, R. I. First National Bank, Pawtucket, R. I. First National Bank, Pawtucket, R. I. First National Bank, Homer, N. Y Slater National Bank, Homer, N. Y Slater National Bank, Pawtucket, R. I. Greenwich National Bank, East Greenwich, R. I. Actional Bank of Rhode Island, Newport, R. I. Citizens' National Bank, Lyons, Iowa First National Bank, Provo City, Utah First National Bank, Blooming Grove, Tex Woonsocket National Bank, Homer, R. I. First National Bank, Independence, Oreg Phenix National Bank, Goldfield, Iowa First National Bank, Goldfield, Iowa First National Bank, Littlestown, Pa Total	Nov. 6, 1899	\$50,000 230,000	\$11,250	\$470
Traders' National Bank, Baltimore, Md	Nov. 15, 1899	230,000 50,000	45, 000 11, 250	4, 124 570
Manufacturers' National Bank, Providence, R. I	do	500, 000 50, 000	68, 093 11, 250	10,085
First National Bank, Nacogdoches, Tex	do	50,000 50,000	11 950	500 572
First National Bank, Harvard, Nebr.	Jan. 10, 1900	50,000	11.250	415
City National Bank, Providence, R. I.	Jan. 17, 1900	500, 000 50, 000	230, 340 11, 250	7, 292
First National Bank, Island City, Oreg	Jan. 20, 1900 Jan. 25, 1900	50,000	11,250	730 310
Third National Bank, Providence, R. I.	do	300,000	55, 864	9,970
Roger Williams National Bank, Providence, R. I	Jan. 30,1900 Mar 8,1900	499, 950 200, 000 300, 000	54, 590 95, 015	4, 655 5, 967
First National Bank, Pawtucket, R. I	do	300,000	95, 015 97, 478	5, 967 7, 251
Newnan National Bank, Newnan, Ga	Mar. 10,1900	50.000	45.000	2, 240 560
First National Bank, Homer, N. Y.	Mar. 16, 1900	50, 000 100, 000 300, 000	11, 475 45, 000 196, 840	3,680
Slater National Bank, Pawtucket, R. I	Mar. 31, 1900	300,000	196, 840	3,680 11,762
National Bank of Rhode Island, Newbort, R. L.	Apr. 30, 1900 May 3, 1900	60, 000 100, 000	17, 100 83, 700	1,020 4,645
Citizens' National Bank, Lyons, Iowa	June 11, 1900	100, 000 50, 000	25,000 12,500 12,500	1,160
First National Bank, Provo City, Utah	June 30, 1900	50,000 50,000	12,500 12,500	770 590
Woonsocket National Bank, Woonsocket, R. I	July 19, 1900	200,000	200,000	10, 352
First National Bank, Independence, Oreg	Aug. 4, 1900	50,000	12,500 26,470	470
First National Bank, Goldfield, Iowa	Sept. 20, 1900	100,000 30,000	7,500	1,990
First National Bank, Littlestown, Pa	Oct. 11, 1900	25,000		•••••
Total		4, 144, 950	1, 420, 715	92, 150
First National Bank, Bristol, R. I.	Dec. 17, 1900	75,000	27, 264	3,064
American National Bank, Orange, Va.	Jan. 8, 1901	50,000 25,000	30, 417 25, 000	1,867 680
Everett National Bank, Éverett, Wash	Jan. 12, 1901	70,000	1 25.000	1,372
First National Bank, Moulton, Tex	Jan. 14,1901 Jan. 30,1901	$250,000 \\ 25,000$	50,000 6,250	2,602 340
Flour City National Bank, Minneapolis, Minn	Feb. 26, 1901	500,000	50,000	5,200
First National Bank, Goldtnwalte, Tex	do Feb. 28, 1901	50,000 100,000	12,500 28,199	540 4, 563
Berney National Bank, Birmingham, Ala	Feb. 28, 1901 Mar. 11, 1901	100,000 200,000	51,000	3,390
First National Bank, Guernsey, Wyo	May 1,1901 May 3,1901	25,000 500,000	25,000 69,200	760 6,030
Centreville National Bank, Thurman, Ohio	May 10, 1901	50,000 1,000,000	50, 000 329, 280	4, 708 25, 131
Continental National Bank, New York, N. Y	May 25, 1901 May 27, 1901	1,000,000	329, 280 50, 000	25, 131 4, 260
First National Bank, Orangeburg, S. C	June 1, 1901 June 6, 1901	100,000 60,000 100,000	30,000 100,000	890
Pascoag National Bank, Pascoag, R. I.	June 6, 1901 July 1, 1901	100,000 100,000	100,000 100,000	6,515 3,620
First National Bank, Vassar, Mich.	Aug. 1, 1901	50,000	19,000	830
First National Bank, Pawnee City, Nebr	do	50,000 100,000	19,000 18,750 46,297 54,226	1,665
National Phenix Bank, Westerly, R. I	Aug. 9, 1901 Aug. 15, 1901	150,000	54, 226	5, 662 6, 428
Citizens' National Bank, Fairhaven, Wash	Aug. 26, 1901	50,000	12,500	6, 428 290
National Bank of the Republic New York, N. Y	Sept. 2, 1901 Sept. 3, 1901 Sept. 14, 1901	75,000 1,500,000	75,000 1,500,000	2,789 77,800
First National Bank, Bristol, R. I. National Eagle Bank, Bristol, R. I. American National Bank, Orange, Va Everett National Bank, Everett, Wash Nicollet National Bank, Everett, Wash Nicollet National Bank, Minneapolis, Minn First National Bank, Moulton, Tex Flour City National Bank, Minneapolis, Minn First National Bank, Goldthwaite, Tex First National Bank, Goldthwaite, Tex First National Bank, Gournsey, Wyo Independence National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa Centreville National Bank, Thurman, Ohio Continental National Bank, Thurman, Ohio Continental National Bank, New York, N. Y National Bank of Wilmington, N. C First National Bank, Orangeburg, S. C Pascoag National Bank, Pascoag, R. I Farmers and Mechanics' N. B., Washington, Pa First National Bank, Vassar, Mich First National Bank, Paynee City, Nebr City National Bank, Poughkeepsie, N. Y National Phenix Bank, Westerly, R. I. Citizens' National Bank, Fairhaven, Wash People's National Bank, Martinsburg, W. Va National Bank of the Republic, New York, N. Y Poughkeepsie National Bank, Poughkeepsie, N. Y Total	Sept. 14, 1901	150,000	66, 130	5, 532
	1	5, 405, 000	2,841,013	176, 528
First National Bank, Idaho Falls, Idaho National Commercial Bank, New York, N. Y. Davenport National Bank, Davenport, Iowa. National Bank of Commerceial, Omaha, Nebr. Shoe and Leather National Bank, Boston, Mass.	Nov. 8, 1901 Nov. 15, 1901	25,000	6, 250	
Davenport National Bank, Davenport, Iowa.	Dec. 4, 1901	300,000 100,000 200,000 1,000,000	300,000 100,000	8,790 10,167
National Bank of Commerceial, Omaha, Nebr	Dec. 10, 1901	200,000	100,000 150,000	13, 350
First National Bank, Harrison, Ark	Dec. 4, 1901 Dec. 10, 1901 do Dec. 19, 1901 do Dec. 24, 1901	1,000,000 25,000	452, 300 6, 250	32, 025 200
Snoe and Leather National Bahk, Boston, Mass. First National Bank, Harrison, Ark. Citizens' National Bank, Jacksboro, Tex. Third National Bank, Boston, Mass. National Bank of the Commonwealth, Boston, Mass. People's National Bank, Dover, N. J. Ninth National Bank, Dover, N. Y. Railroad National Bank, Lowell, Mass. Merchants' National Bank, Lowell, Mass. First National Bank, Lowell, Mass. Augusta National Bank, Lowell, Mass.	do	25,000 30,000	10,000	260
Third National Bank, Boston, Mass.  National Bank of the Commonwealth Boston Mass.	Dec. 24, 1901	1,000,000	200, 438 63, 385	34, 505 11, 972
People's National Bank, Dover, N. J.	Dec. 31, 1901	1,000,000 50,000 750,000 400,000	12,500	472
Ninth National Bank, New York, N. Y.	do	750,000	12,500 66,860	16, 749 17, 584
Merchants' National Bank, Lowell, Mass.	do	400,000	116,003 108,086	11,095
First National Bank, Lowell, Mass	do	250,000	55, 485	8.276
Augusta National Bank, Augusta, Me	i Jan. 14, 1902	100,000	100,900	5, 350

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

			Circula	ation.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
Merchants' National Bank, Albany, N. Y	Jan. 20, 1902 Jan. 27, 1902	\$200,000	\$104,960 315,319	\$8,37 <b>5</b> 35,872 340
First National Bank, Howe, Tex	Feb. 1,1902	1,000,000 25,000	6, 250	35,872
Albany City National Bank, Albany, N. Y	Feb. 5, 1902	300 000	94. 135	8, 415
First National Bank, Howe, Tex. Albany City National Bank, Albany, N. Y First National Bank, Woonsocket, R. I. Continental National Bank, Baltimore, Md Third National Bank, Piqua, Ohio. Salamanca National Bank, Salamanca, N. Y Albert Lea National Bank, Salamanca, N. Y Albert Lea National Bank, Salamanca, N. Y Albert Lea National Bank, Boston, Mass. Wickford National Bank, Boston, Mass. Wickford National Bank, Columbia, S. C First National Bank, Cleumbia, S. C First National Bank, Elizabeth, N. J. Century National Bank, Cleveland, Ohio. Old National Bank, Youngstown, Ohio a Merchants' National Bank, Chicago, Ill. Cambria National Bank, Johnstown, Pa Metropolitan National Bank, Cleveland, Ohio. Union National Bank, New Orleans, La First National Bank, Vandergrift, Pa Troy City National Bank, Troy, N. Y Metropolitan National Bank, Troy, N. Y Metropolitan National Bank, Newark, N. J Preston National Bank, Detroit, Mich Newark City National Bank, Newark, N. J Preston National Bank, Detroit, Mich Newark City National Bank, Newark, N. J East Orange National Bank, Bellevue, Pa Beaver National Bank, Bellevue, Pa Beaver National Bank, Bellevue, Pa Beaver National Bank, Alegheny, Pa Third National Bank, Chattanooga, Tenn Perrin National Bank, Chattanooga, Tenn Perrin National Bank, New Orleans, La Continental National Bank, New Orleans, La Continental National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa Hibernia National Bank, New Orleans, La Continental National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa Merer County National Bank, Mercer, Pa Sharon National Bank, Steubenville, Ohio.	Feb. 5, 1902 Feb. 6, 1902 Feb. 15, 1902	200,000 200,000	52, 137 50, 000	6,742 4,600
Third National Bank, Piqua, Ohio	do	100,000 50,000	30.000	2, 195
Albert Lea National Bank, Albert Lea, Minn	Feb. 19, 1902	50,000 750,000	15,000 50,000 62,851 97,890	1,165 $2,850$
Washington National Bank, Boston, Mass	Feb. 20, 1902	750,000 100,000	62,851	2,850 13,079 3,988
Central National Bank, Columbia, S. C.	Feb. 25, 1902	100,000	100,000	1 6 972
First National Bank, Elizabeth, N. J.	Mar. 1, 1902	200,000	100,000 103,749 200,000	7,878 7,970
Old National Bank, Youngstown, Ohio a	Mar. 27, 1902	500,000 200,000		l
Merchants' National Bank, Chicago, Ill	Mar. 29, 1902	1,000,000	58, 168 100, 000 50, 000 600, 000	6,708
Metropolitan National Bank, Cleveland, Ohio	Apr. 1,1902	100,000 500,000	50,000	4, 505 2, 290 49, 067
Union National Bank, New Orleans, La	Apr. 14, 1902	500,000 600,000	600, 000	49,067
Trov City National Bank, Trov, N. Y	May 15, 1902 May 29, 1902	50,000 300,000	12,500 375,500	990 12, 295
Metropolitan National Bank, Chicago, Ill	May 31, 1902	2,000,000 300,000	840,000	75, 695 9, 542
Preston National Bank, Newark, N. J	June 14, 1902 June 17, 1902	700,000	375, 500 840, 000 56, 447 700, 000	9, 542 56, 770
Newark City National Bank, Newark, N. J.	June 30, 1902	700, 000 500, 000	57,732 100,000 50,000	9,056
Bellevue National Bank, Bellevue, Pa	do	100, 000 50, 000	50,000	4,055 1,840
Beaver National Bank, Beaver, Pa	do	100,000	25,000	1.245
Old National Bank, Whitehall, N. Y	July 1, 1902	50,000 200,000	93,385 $200,000$	8, 265 11, 960
Third National Bank, Chattanooga, Tenn	do	150,000	50,000 71,000	4, 250 6, 300
Perrin National Bank, Lafayette, Ind	Tuly 22 1902	100, 000 800, 000	71,000 164,155	6,300 25,299
Hibernia National Bank, New Orleans, La	July 31, 1902	300,000	114, 610	14, 420
Continental National Bank, St. Louis, Mo	do	1,000,000 500,000	114, 610 914, 650 122, 100	14, 420 73, 280 18, 341
Mercer County National Bank, Mercer, Pa.	Aug. 11, 1902	50,000	50.000	1,990
Sharon National Bank, Sharon, Pa. Steubenville National Bank, Steubenville, Ohio Northwestern N. B. of Superior, West Superior, Wis.	Aug. 20, 1902 Sept. 11, 1902 Oct. 7, 1902	125, 000 125, 000	37, 406 125, 000 100, 000	4, 936 11, 260
northwestern N. D. of Superior, west Superior, wis	OCt. 7.1902	; 100,000	100,000	[7, 190]
Second National Bank, Sandusky, OhioState National Bank, South McAlester, Okla	Oct. 15, 1902 Oct. 20, 1902	100, 000 50, 000	52, 345 12, 500	6, 216 750
Total	•••••	19, 555, 000	8,092,346	709,751
Ainsworth National Bank, Portland, Oreg. First National Bank, Pawpaw, Ill State National Bank, Quanah, Tex. First National Bank, Quanah, Tex. First National Bank, Grand Saline, Tex. Rochester National Bank, Rochester, Pa. First National Bank, Rochester, Pa. First National Bank, Paulding, Ohio. Home National Bank, Royersford, Pa. American Exchange National Bank, Cleveland Ohio Citizens' National Bank, McKeesport, Pa. Western National Bank, New York, N. Y. Mechanics' National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. Cleveland County National Bank, Finladelphia, Pa. Cleveland County National Bank, Cast Cambridge, Mass. Central National Bank, Worcester, Mass. City National Bank, Worcester, Mass. City National Bank, Worcester, Mass. Citizens' National Bank, Wew York, N. Y. Seventh National Bank, New York, N. Y. West End National Bank, Wew York, N. Y. West End National Bank, Washington, D. C. Pittsburgh National Bank of Jefferson, Charlestown, W. Va. Capital City National Bank, Atlanta, Ga. Merchants and Planters' N. B. Montgomery, Ala	Nov. 3, 1902 Nov. 10, 1902	100, 000 30, 000	25,000 7,500	2, 590 410
State National Bank, Quanah, Tex.	Nov. 20, 1902	50,000	7,500 $12,500$	1,250
Rochester National Bank, Grand Saline, Tex	Dec. 15, 1902 Jan. 6, 1903	25, 000 50, 000	10,000 12,500	610 1,450
First National Bank, Paulding, Ohio	Jan. 12, 1903	30,000	12, 500 10, 000	610
American Exchange National Bank, Cleveland Ohio	do Jan. 14.1903	50,000 500,000	25,000 225,000	1,342 10,052
Citizens' National Bank, McKeesport, Pa	Jan. 14, 1903 Jan. 15, 1903	100,000 (	24, 650	1,540 30,495
Mechanics' National Bank, New York, N. Y	Jan. 31, 1903 Feb. 16, 1903	2,100,000 500,000	544, 050 479, 110	30, 495 32, 585
Cleveland County National Bank, Norman, Okla	Feb. 16, 1903 Feb. 28, 1903 Mar. 12, 1903 Mar. 30, 1903	25,000	10,000	600
Central National Bank, Worcester, Mass	Mar. 12, 1903 Mar. 30, 1903	100,000 300,000	25, 948 54, 550	3, 683 9, 390
City National Bank, Wor ester, Mass	do Mar. 31,1903	200,000	54, 610	8,890
Citizens' National Bank, Moolle, Ala	Mar. 31, 1903 Apr. 6, 1903	200,000 50,000	139,745 $12,000$	11,655 730
Seventh National Bank, New York, N. Y	Apr. 9, 1903	2,500,000	550,581	730 30, 337
West End National Bank, Washington, D. C	Apr. 21, 1903 Apr. 23, 1903	1,000.000 200,000	526, 177 50, 000	46, 435 3, 205
Pittsburgh National Bank of Commerce, Pittsburg, Pa.	May 2, 1903 May 7, 1903	500,000	310, 926 38, 800	3, 205 51, 528 3, 425
Capital City National Bank, Atlanta, Ga	May 7, 1903 May 16, 1903	50,000 250,000	38, 800 49, 160	3,425 2,497
Merchants and Planters' N. B., Montgomery, Ala	May 19, 1903	250, 000	51, 815	5, 605
Commercial National Bank, Lampasas, Tex	June 6.1903	25, 000 500, 000	12,500 62,138	790 17, 343
First National Bank, Wellsville, Ohio	June 18, 1903	50,000	40,516	4, 785
Arist National Bank of Jellerson, Charlestown, W.Va. Capital City National Bank, Atlanta, Ga.  Merchants and Planters' N. B., Montgomery, Ala.  Lampasas National Bank Lampasas, Tex.  Commercial National Bank, Providence, R. I.  First National Bank, Wellsville, Ohio.  First National Bank, Westfield, N. J.  Park National Bank, Cleveland, Ohio.  Merchants' National Bank, Gardiner, Me.	June 30, 1903 July 1, 1903	50,000 650,000	17,500 $402,900$	1, 145 35, 255
Merchants' National Bank, Gardiner, Me	do	50,000	402, 900 12, 500	35, 255 1, 70 <b>5</b>

No.60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

Citizens' National Bank, Yonkers, N. Y.   Aug. 1,1903   \$100,000   \$52,692   \$84   Massachusetts National Bank, Boston, Mass.   Aug. 5,1903   800,000   59,445   12   First National Bank, Garrett, Ill.   Aug. 6,1903   25,000   15,000   Boston National Bank, Seattle, Wash.   Aug. 8,1903   180,000   48,900   25,001   10,000   25,000   15,000   25,000   15,000   25,000		Detect		Circula	ation.
Meridian National Bank, Meridian, Miss   Sopt. 15, 1903   100, 000   97, 220   City National Bank, Norfolk, Va.   Sopt. 28, 1903   200, 000   1, 466, 000   30, 000   12, 500, 000   1, 466, 000   30, 000   12, 500, 000   1, 466, 000   30, 000   12, 500, 000   1, 466, 000   30, 000   12, 500, 000   1, 466, 000   30	Name and location of bank.		Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
Rockwall National Bank, Rockwall, Tex	Meridian National Bank, Meridian, Miss City National Bank, Norfolk, Va.	Aug. 8, 1903 Aug. 15, 1903 Aug. 20, 1903 Aug. 31, 1903 Sept. 1, 1903 Sept. 15, 1903 Sept. 28, 1903	180,000 1,000,000 50,000 100,000 105,000 100,000 200,000 12,500,000 50,000 300,000 75,000	48, 900 348, 750 12, 500 25, 000 72, 113 97, 200 200, 000 1, 460, 000 12, 500 12, 500 49, 250 19, 000	\$5, 632 12, 317 860 3, 980 25, 490 1, 650 1, 330 8, 466 7, 450 16, 300 37, 090 7, 685 5, 780
Rockwall National Bank, Rockwall, Tex.			200,000		7, 295 2, 330
National Hope Bank, Warren, R. I.       do.       130,000       32,500         First National Bank, Lynn, Mass.       Aug. 30,1904       500,000       380,000         Ohio Valley National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio.       Sept. 12,1904       700,000       248,482       4         Citizens' National Bank, Jacksonville, Tex.       Sept. 16,1904       25,000       23,950         Kingfisher National Bank, Kingfisher, Okla.       Sept. 24,1904       25,000       6,250         National Bank, Gingfisher, Okla.       Sept. 24,1904       25,000       6,250	Rockwall National Bank, Rockwall, Tex. First National Bank, Gainesboro, Tenn. First National Bank, Harrison, Okla. National Hamilton Bank, Boston, Mass. Citizens' National Bank, Worcester, Mass. Manufacturers' National Bank, Baltimore, Md. Red River National Bank, Gainesville, Tex. German-American National Bank, Peorla, Ill. National Bank of Christiana, Pa. Washington National Bank, Westerly, R. I. Davis National Bank, Seymour, Tex. Iron City National Bank, Fittsburg, Pa. Merchants and Manufacturers' N. B., Pittsburg, Pa. Leicester National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. Leicester National Bank, Cleveland, Ohio. First National Bank, Dallas, Oreg. Bankers' National Bank, Cleveland, Ohio. Tulsa National Bank, Tulsa, Ind. T.a. Farmers and Merchants' National Bank, Crockett, Tex. Velasco National Bank, Velasco, Tex. Marblehead National Bank, Marblehead, Mass. Citizens' National Bank, New York, N. Y. Colonial National Bank, New York, N. Y. Colonial National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. Tradesmen's National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. Tradesmen's National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. Tradesmen's National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. Tradesmen's National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. Tradesmen's National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. Tradesmen's National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. Tradesmen's National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. Tradesmen's National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. Tradesmen's National Bank, Pewcatuck, Conn. Leather Manufacturers' N. B., New York, N. Y. Wayne National Bank, Wayne, Nebr. Second National Bank, Boston, Mass.	Nov. 2,1903 Nov. 10,1903 Nov. 14,1903 Nov. 10,1903 Nov. 30,1903 Dec. 12,1903 Dec. 21,1903 Dec. 21,1903 Jan. 2,1904 Jan. 23,1904 Jan. 23,1904 Jan. 23,1904 Jan. 20,1904 Jan. 3,1904 Jan. 4,1904 Jan. 20,1904 Jan. 4,1904 Jan. 4,1904 Jan. 5,1904 Jan. 10,1904 Jan. 10,1904 Jan. 10,1904 Jan. 10,1904 Jan. 10,1904 Jan. 10,1904 Jan. 30,1904 June 15,1904 June 14,1904 June 14,1904 June 15,1904	25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 150, 000 100, 000 100, 000 500, 000 100, 000 500, 000 500, 000 100, 00	6, 300 12, 500 6, 300 12, 500 6, 300 98, 500 24, 200 300, 000 12, 500 50, 000 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 11, 900 11, 900 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 13, 300 148, 500 146, 508 149, 300 148, 500 146, 508 149, 300 148, 500 150, 600 160, 600 170, 750 180, 600 180, 600 180, 600 180, 508 180	466, 387  1, 000 1, 680 950 2, 405 7, 867 8, 970 2, 490 36, 072 1, 830 11, 242 77, 092 6, 600 4, 805 29, 077 1, 820 8, 5630 87, 682 2, 390 87, 682 23, 318 13, 965 18, 630 6, 642 46, 025 18, 630 87, 682 23, 318 13, 965 18, 630 23, 218 13, 965 18, 630 23, 218 13, 965 18, 630 24, 920 25, 670 5, 630 28, 933 29, 900 47, 280 27, 705 3, 430 12, 606 13, 207 820 7, 101 6, 641 6, 337 6,

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

		:	Circula	tion.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
The First National Bank of Wehrum, Pa. Fredonia National Bank of Fredonia, Kans. The People's National Bank of Belfast, Me.	Oct. 18, 1904 Oct. 20, 1904 Oct. 31, 1904	\$25,000 25,000 50,000	\$7,000 6,500 50,000	\$490 625
The People's National Bank of Belfast, Me	Oct. 31, 1904	50,000		12,714
Total		17,800,000	7,314,486	788,066
Fifth National Bank of Pittsburg, Pa First National Bank of Conroe. Tex.	Nov. 1,1904	100,000 25,000	$25,000 \\ 6,250$	4,214 680
First National Bank of Conroe, Tex. Citizens' National Bank of Washington, D. C. Farmers' National Bank of Pringhar, Iowa. Berkshire National Bank of North Adams, Mass.	Nov. 7,1904 Nov. 7,1904 Nov. 10,1904	500,000 30,000 200,000	60,000 7,500 130,000	9,461 920
Berkshire National Bank of North Adams, Mass	Nov. 10, 1904 Nov. 21, 1904	200,000	130,000	9,921
National Bank of North America, Unicago, Ill	Nov. 28, 1904	2,000,000 200,000	500,000	57,130
Hennessey National Bank of Hennessey, Okla.  First National Bank of Grafton, Iowa.  First National Bank of Archer City, Tex Randolph National Bank of Elkins, W. Va.  Mount Pleasant N. B. of Mount Pleasant, Ohio.  Alabama National Bank of Birmingham, Ala.  First National Bank of Saur Lake Tex	Dec. 19, 1904 Dec. 23, 1904	25,000 25,000	50,000 25,000	2,230
First National Bank of Grafton, Iowa	Dec. 23, 1904 Dec. 31, 1904	25,000 25,000	6,250 6,250	740 970
Randolph National Bank of Elkins, W. Va	do	1 25,000 1	6,500	500
Mount Pleasant N. B. of Mount Pleasant, Ohio	Jan. 1, 1905 Jan. 10, 1905	50,000 200,000	200,000	2,270 24,675
First National Bank of Sour Lake, Tex	do	30,000	27,500 100,000 50,000 25,000	2,520 9,720 17,146
City National Bank of Niles, Ohio	Jan. 11, 1905 Jan. 18, 1905	100,000 250,000	100,000 50.000	9,720
Citizens' National Bank of Fertile, Minn	Jan. 18, 1905	25,000	25,000	1,930
Kyle National Bank of Kyle, Tex. a First National Bank of Carmen, Okla	Feb. 1, 1905 Feb. 4, 1905	25,000 25,000		930
Alabama National Bank of Birmingham, Ala First National Bank of Sour Lake, Tex. City National Bank of Niles, Ohio. National Niantic Bank of Westerly, R. I. Citizens' National Bank of Fertile, Minn Kyle National Bank of Kyle, Tex.a. First National Bank of Carmen, Okla. First National Bank of Moline, Ill Citizens' National Bank of Ferris, Tex San Augustine National Bank, San Augustine. Tex.	Feb. 10, 1905	1 190,000 1	10,000 100,000	12,793
Citizens' National Bank of Ferris, Tex	do	30,000 25,000	7,500 6,250	680 630
Rimersburg National Bank of Rimersburg, Pa	Feb. 11, 1905 Feb. 14, 1905	25,000 25,000 600,000	6,250 25,000 405,000	2,090
National La Fayette Bank, Cincinnati, Onio Equitable National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio	Feb. 14, 1905		405,000 50,000	90,970 8,780
Agawam National Bank of Springfield, Mass	Feb. 15, 1905	300,000	50,000	8,780 17,236 2,440
First N. B. of Staten Island, New Brighton, N. 1 First National Bank of Fairview. Okla	Feb. 15, 1905 Feb. 25, 1905 Feb. 27, 1905	100,000 25,000	75,000 6,500	1 740
Perry County National Bank of Newport, Pa	Mar. 1, 1905	50,000 [	30,000	2,715
First National of Somerset, Onio	Mar. 14,1905 Mar. 16,1905	25,000 100,000	25,000 25,000	2,470 3,710 6,227
Cambridgeport National Bank, Cambridgeport, Mass	Mar. 30, 1905	100,000	50 000	6,227
Citizens' National Bank, Sugar City, Colo	Mar. 31, 1905	100,000 25,000 100,000	100,000 10,000 25,000	18, 166 765
City National Bank of Sioux City, Iowa	Mar. 31, 1905 do Apr. 1, 1905 Apr. 3, 1905	100,000 200,000	25,000	3,260 14,480
Gonzales National Bank, Gonzales, Tex	Apr. 15, 1905 Apr. 17, 1905 Apr. 25, 1905	50,000	100,000 12,000 6,250 6,500 1,000,000	1,790
Welsh National Bank, Welsh, La	Apr. 17,1905	25,000 25,000	6,250 6,500	580 820
Euclid Park National Bank, Cleveland, Ohio	Apr. 29, 1905	1,800,000 250,000 100,000	1,000,000	109,417
Maiden Lane National Bank, New York, N. Y Shreveport National Bank, Shreveport, La	May 1,1905 May 20,1905	250,000   100,600	25,000	4,280 6,950
First National Bank, Greenwood, Ark	May 20, 1905	25,000 100,000	6, 250 100, 000 100, 000	685
Merchants National Bank, Waterville, Me	June 1,1905 June 5,1905	100,000	100,000	10,866 10,090
Twin City National Bank, Dennison, Ohio	June 5,1905 June 19,1905	56,000	25 (ID)	2.740
Monument National Bank, Boston, Mass	June 28, 1905	150,000 150,000 200,000	75,000 50,000	11, 230 8, 025
Chattanooga National Bank, Chattanooga, Tenn	June 30, 1905	200,000	100,000 25,000 50,000 25,000	21,782 4,130
American National Bank, Conax, Wash	July 1,1905 July 3,1905 July 22,1905	60,000 50,000 35,000 700,000	50,000	7,650 4,260
First National Bank, College Corner, Ohio	July 1,1905 July 3,1905	35,000	25,000 50,000	4,260 12,948
Commercial National Bank, Olnaha, Nebr	July 22, 1905	400,000 250,000	300,000	46,035
Union National Bank, Omaha, Nebr	July 24, 1905	250,000 50,000	50,000 25,000	12,380 4,160
Mechanics' National Bank, Boston, Mass	July 29, 1905	250 000 1	50,000	11,604
Texas National Bank, Dallas, Tex	July 31,1905 Aug. 1,1905	250,000	250,000 6,250	34,540 910
Citizens' National Bank, Paintsville, Ky	Aug. 1,1905 Aug. 2,1905	250,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	6,250 $11,250$	1,355
First National Bank, Waxahachie, Tex	Aug. 3,1905 Aug. 10,1905	100,000 60,000	25,000 60,000	4,170 8,590
Valley National Bank, Seymour, Conn	Aug. 12,1905 Aug. 22,1905	50,000 100,000	40,000	3,810
American National Bank, Barberton, Ohio White National Bank, Fort Wayne, Ind	Aug. 22,1905 Aug. 26,1905	200.000 1	25,000 200,000	3,630 31,115
Farmers National Bank, Lebanon, Pa	Sept. 1,1905	100,000	25, 000 120, 000	2,920 14,760
First National Bank, Newport, R. I	Sept. 7,1905 Sept. 15,1905	120,000 150,000	120,000 50,000	14,760 9,170
First National Bank, Two Harbors, Minn	Sept. 22, 1905	50,000	12,500	1,820
Ryte National Bank of Carmen, Okla.  First National Bank of Carmen, Okla.  First National Bank of Moline, III.  Citizens' National Bank of Ferris, Tex.  San Augustine National Bank of Rimersburg, Pa.  National La Fayette Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio.  Equitable National Bank of Rimersburg, Pa.  National La Fayette Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio.  Agawam National Bank of Springfield, Mass.  First N. B. of Staten Island, New Brighton, N. Y.  First National Bank of Fairview, Okla.  Perry County National Bank of Newport, Pa.  First National of Somerset, Ohio.  Farmers and Merchants' N. B., Huntsville, Ala.  Cambridgeport National Bank, Cambridgeport, Mass.  Rockingham National Bank, Of Portsmouth, N. H.  Citizens' National Bank, Sugar City, Colo.  City National Bank of Sioux City, Iowa.  Sprague National Bank, Gonzales, Tex.  Welsh National Bank, Welsh, La.  Ivanhoe National Bank, Welsh, La.  Ivanhoe National Bank, Uanhoe, Minn.  Euclid Park National Bank, New York, N. Y.  Shreveport National Bank, Rieveport, La.  First National Bank, Grenwood, Ark.  Merchants National Bank, Breveport, La.  First National Bank, Grenwood, Ark.  Merchants National Bank, Waterville, Me.  Commercial National Bank, Paennison, Ohio.  Lumberman's National Bank, Paennison, Ohio.  Lumberman's National Bank, Dennison, Ohio.  Lumberman's National Bank, Dennison, Ohio.  First National Bank, College Corner, Ohio.  Germania National Bank, Colax, Wash.  Monument National Bank, Deadwood, S. Dak  First National Bank, College Corner, Ohio.  Germania National Bank, Dendwood, S. Dak  First National Bank, Leurel, Miss.  Mechanics' National Bank, Dendwood, S. Dak  First National Bank, Leurel, Miss.  Mechanics' National Bank, Penthenen, La.  Commercial National Bank, Penthenen, La.  Commercial National Bank, Penthenen, Partional Bank, Penthenen, La.  Commercial National Bank, Penthenen, Partist National Bank, Penthenen, Partist National Bank, Penthenen, Partist National Bank, Penthenen, Partist National Bank, Penthenen, Partist National Bank, Penthenen, Partist Nation	Sept. 23, 1905	200,000	160,000	30, 47

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

			Circulation.	
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
Merchants National Bank, Portland, Me	Sept. 30, 1905	\$300,000	\$50,000	\$16,960
National Bank of Commerce, Natchez, Miss	do	100,000	25,000	4,010
Louisiana National Bank, New Orleans, La Southwestern National Bank, Los Angeles, Cal	Oct. 2,1905 Oct. 7,1905 Oct. 10,1905	100,000 500,000 300,000	\$50,000 25,000 500,000 300,000	86,601 48,090
Southwestern National Bank, Los Angeles, Cal. Memphis National Bank, Memphis, Tenn. Citizens' National Bank, Cleburne, Tex Citizens National Bank, Lawrenceburg, Ind First National Bank, Cornish, Okla First National Bank, Francis, Okla Los Angeles National Bank, Los Angeles, Cal Mount Vernon National Bank, Boston, Mass Georgetown National Bank, Georgetown, Ill. First National Bank, Fairport Harbor, Ohio Commercial National Bank, Oklahoma City, Okla	Oct. 10, 1905	250 000	50,000	11,285 2,850 7,010
Citizens' National Bank, Cleburne, Tex	Oct 14 1905	100,000 50,000 25,000	24,000	2,850
First National Bank, Cornish, Okla	Oct. 15,1905	25,000	50,000 6,250	730
First National Bank, Francis, Okla	do	25,000	6,250	880
Mount Vernon National Bank, Boston, Mass	Oct. 21,1905 Oct. 24,1905	500,000 200,000	500,000 175,000	94,662 17,784
Georgetown National Bank, Georgetown, Ill	Oct. 27, 1905	25.000	20,000	3,030 3,590
First National Bank, Fairport Harbor, Ohio	Oct. 30, 1905	25,000 100,000	24,500 100,000	3,590 12,845
		- <del></del>		<u> </u>
Total		14,815,000	7,352,500	1,084,118
National Bank of Commerce, Memphis, Tenn. First National Bank, Minerva, Ohlo Beaumont National Bank, Beaumont, Tex American National Bank, McMinnville, Tenn. First National Bank, Gunter, Tex First National Bank, Windsor, Ill. First National Bank, Orange City, Iowa. First National Bank, Cullman, Ala Portsmouth National Bank, Portsmouth, Ohio. Security National Bank, Italy, Tex Citizens' National Bank, Italy, Tex Citizens' National Bank, Cedar Falis, Iowa National Bank of St. Joseph, Mo. Red River Valley National Bank, Fargo, N. Dak American National Bank, Montgomery, Ala. First National Bank, Prosser, Wash.	Nov. 1,1905 do Nov. 2,1905 Nov. 9,1905	500,000 25,000 100,000	500,000 25,000 25,000	75,192 443
Beaumont National Bank, Beaumont, Tex	Nov. 2, 1905 Nov. 9, 1905 Nov. 15, 1905 Nov. 16, 1905 Nov. 21, 1905	100,000	25,000	4,450
American National Bank, McMinnville, Tenn	Nov. 9,1905	50.000 (	36,600	4,110
First National Bank, Windsor, Ill.	Nov. 16, 1905	30,000 25,000 25,000	30,000 10,000	3,435 1,800
First National Bank, Orange City, Iowa	Nov. 21, 1905	25,000	10,000 6,250 6,250	1,140
Portsmouth National Bank Portsmouth Ohio	Dec. 4,1905	25,000 125,000	6, 250 40, 200	880 15 240
Security National Bank, Albert Lea, Minn	Dec. 7,1905 Dec. 9,1905 Dec. 11,1905	125,000 50,000 25,000	12,000	15, 240 1, 880
Citizens' National Bank, Italy, Tex	Dec. 11,1905 Dec. 16,1905	25,000	25,000 49,400	3,000 9,150
National Bank of St. Joseph, Mo.	Dec. 19,1905 Dec. 30,1905	50,000 100,000	99,000	$\{21,240\}$
Red River Valley National Bank, Fargo, N. Dak	Dec. 30, 1905	100,000 100,000	29,050 49,400	7,670
First National Bank, Prosser, Wash	Jan, 1,1906	25,000	6.250	8,600 760
Kineo National Bank, Dover, Me.	do	25,000 50,000	45,800 100,000	6,950 30,377 14,763 2,870 1,050
Quinsigamond National Bank, Worcester, Mass	Jan. 15,1906	100,000 250,000	78,500	14,763
First National Bank, Shawnee, Okla	Jan. 16,1906	100,000	1 25,000	2,870
Ladonia National Bank, Ladonia Tex	Feb. 3,1906	25,000 35,000	6,250 9,000	
City National Bank, Springfield, Mass	Feb. 8,1906	250,000	100.00	14 485
Second National Bank, Haverhill, Mass	Feb. 12,1906	150,000 1,000,000	98, 200 343, 700	11,325 58,832
Seawall National Bank, Galveston, Tex.a	do	100,000	l	
People's National Bank, Austin, Tex	Feb. 15,1906 Feb. 21,1906	100,000 100,000 250,000	100,000 98,400 198,200	28, 490 10, 790 30, 918
Rollstone National Bank, Fitchburg, Mass.	Feb. 24, 1906	250,000	198, 200	30,918
National Shoe and Leather Bank, New York, N. Y	Feb. 28,1906	1,000,000 100,000 400,000	i tuu iini	40.041
First National Bank, Springfield, Mass	Mar. 5, 1906	400,000	35,000 98,900 98,400	7.365 19,459
Industrial National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa	Mar. 12, 1906	800,000	98,400	11,565
Glassport National Bank, Glassport, Pa.	Mar. 24, 1906	50,000 50,000	25,000 49,100	5,740 6,685
John Hancock National Bank, Springfield, Mass	Mar. 28, 1906	250,000 80,000	235, 300 19, 400	6,6°5 40,090
Second National Bank, Temple, Tex	Mar. 29, 1906 Mar. 30, 1906	300.000	19,400	3,750 20,727
Farmers' National Bank, Mansfield, Ohio	Mar. 31, 1906	150,000	64, 465	16,005
McGregor National Bank, McGregor, Tex	Apr 1 1006	300,000 150,000 40,000 50,000	12,500 50,000	1,910 8,850
First National Bank, Harris, Iowa	dodo	25,000	12,500	2,400
Baird National Bank, Kirksville, Mo	Apr. 9, 1906	65,000	65,000	11,565
Bunker Hill N. B., Charlestown, Boston, Mass	Apr. 20, 1906	25,000 500,000	12,500 65,000 6,300 57,407 9,500	15,732
First National Bank, Glenville, W. Va	Apr. 24, 1906	35,000	9,500	1 1 592
First National Bank, Martin, Tenn. Merchants' National Bank, Ashland, Kv	Apr. 30, 1906	30,000 100,000 25,000	7,500 99,100 6,300 25,000	1,350 21,750 1,160
First National Bank, Buckeye City, Ohio	do	25,000	6,300	1, 160
First National Bank, Guilford, Me	May 1, 1906	50,000 100,000	25,000	
First National Bank, Ensley, Ala	May 5, 1906	50,000	100,000 50,000 6,200 6,500	6,955
Lenora National Bank, Morehead, Ky.	May 9, 1906	25,000	6,200	6,955 1,070
rust national dank, McCumper, N. Dak	May 10, 1906	25,000 200,000	107 500	1, 200 555
Merchants' National Bank, Nashville, Tenn	. 10124 10.1900			
National Bank of St. Joseph, Mo. Red River Valley National Bank, Fargo, N. Dak American National Bank, Moutgomery, Ala First National Bank, Prosser, Wash Kineo National Bank, Dover, Me National Exchange Bank, Lexington, Ky Quinsigamond National Bank, Woreester, Mass. First National Bank, Shawnee, Okla. First National Bank, Shawnee, Okla. First National Bank, Alvin, Tex Ladonia, National Bank, Springfield, Mass. Second National Bank, Providence, R. La Seawall National Bank, Providence, R. La Seawall National Bank, Providence, R. La Seawall National Bank, Roanoke, Va Rolistone National Bank, Roanoke, Va Rolistone National Bank, Roanoke, Va Rolistone National Bank, Fitchburg, Mass National Shoe and Leather Bank, New York, N. Y Kenduskeag National Bank, Bangor, Me First National Bank, Springfield, Mass. Industrial National Bank, Fittsburg, Pa First National Bank, Harlan, Iowa Glassport National Bank, Glassport, Pa John Hancock National Bank, Springfield, Mass. Temple National Bank, Temple, Tex Second National Bank, Fornigfield, Mass Temple National Bank, Mount Pleasant, Pa First National Bank, Marsfield, Ohio McGregor National Bank, Mount Pleasant, Pa First National Bank, Harris, Iowa Baird National Bank, Kirksville, Mo Stanton National Bank, Kirksville, Mo Stanton National Bank, Glenville, W. Va First National Bank, Glenville, W. Va First National Bank, Mount Pleasant, Pa First National Bank, Glenville, W. Va First National Bank, Glenville, W. Va First National Bank, Glenville, W. Va First National Bank, Glenville, Mo Stanton National Bank, Bank, Glenville, W. Va First National Bank, Bank, Glenville, W. Va First National Bank, Bank, Glenville, W. Va First National Bank, Bank, Morehead, Ky First National Bank, Morehead, Ky First National Bank, Moline, Ill First National Bank, Moline, Ill First National Bank, Moline, Ill First National Bank, Moline, Ill First National Bank, Moline, Ill First National Bank, Moline, Ill First National Bank, Moline, Ill First National Bank, Moline, Ill First National Bank, Moline, Ill	May 31, 1906	35,000 100,000	197,500 19,200 30,000 50,000	3,730 6,830

No.60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

			Circula	tion.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital,	Issued.	Out- standing.
First National Bank, Caldwell, Tex.  Blaine National Bank, Kitsmillerville, Md.a.  Merchants' and Planters' Farley National Bank,	July 6, 1906 July 9, 1906	\$60,000 25,000	\$35,000	\$7,290
Montgomery, Ala.	July 16, 1906 July 20, 1906	500,000 500,000	445,770 187,350	5,605 33,844
United National Bank, New York, N. Y	July 20, 1906 July 28, 1906	: 1 000 000 i	245, 450	29,010
Belington National Bank, Belington, W. Va Citizens' National Bank, Olean, N. Y.	Aug. 6, 1906 Aug. 9, 1906 Aug. 31, 1906	25,000 100,000 25,000	25,000 49,400 25,000	4, 120 6, 655
First National Bank, Seneca, Mo	Aug. 31, 1906	25,000	25,000	6, 655 6, 810
First National Bank, Gas City, Ind.	Sept. 25, 1906 Sept. 26, 1906 Sept. 29, 1906	25,000 50,000	12,500	3, 290 144, 995
St. Paul National Bank, St. Paul, Minn	Sept. 29, 1906 Oct. 1, 1906	50,000 600,000 500,000	$\begin{array}{c} 12,500 \\ 540,000 \\ 50,000 \end{array}$	144, 995 10, 130
First National Bank, Salisbury, Mo.a.	Oct. 10, 1906 Oct. 11, 1906	95 ANA		
Citizens' National Bank, Davenport, Iowa	Oct. 11, 1906 Oct. 15, 1906	25,000 300,000 50,000	10,000 245,200 50,000	1,380 92,575 12,125
Merchants' and Planters' Farley National Bank, Montgomery, Ala. Old National Bank, Providence, R. I. United National Bank, New York, N. Y. Belington National Bank, Belington, W. Va. Citizens' National Bank, Olean, N. Y. First National Bank, Seneca, Mo. Citizens' National Bank, Comanche, Ind. T.a. First National Bank, Gas City, Ind St. Paul National Bank, St. Paul, Minn. Wick National Bank, Youngstown, Ohio. First National Bank, Salisbury, Mo.a. First National Bank, Hayneville, Ala. Citizens' National Bank, Davenport, Iowa First National Bank, Monroeville, Ohio.	Oct. 23, 1906			
Total		12,385,000	5,838,060	1,018,522
Market National Bank, Cleveland, Ohio	Nov. 1, 1906	250,000 25,000	$250,000 \\ 6,250$	54,790 1,550
Union National Bank, Zanesville, Ohio	Nov. 8, 1906	150,000	150,000	35, 830
Merchants' National Bank, Middletown, III	Nov. 22, 1906   Nov. 24, 1906	25,000 100,000	14,000 25,000	2,885 5,675
First National Bank, Leipsic, Ohio	Dec. 8, 1906	25,000	25,000 6,300	1,570 4,900
First National Bank, Knox, N. Dak	Dec. 31, 1906	50,000 25,000	12,500 6,250	1,310
National Bank of Brighton, Iowa	do	25,000 50,000	6, 250 20, 000 40, 000	1,310 5,390 10,780
Citizens' National Bank, Atoka, Okla.	do	40,000	10.000	2, 150 3, 900
First National Bank, Whitmire, S. C	Jan. 1, 1907	50,000 25,000 50,000	12,500 6,250 50,000	1,010
National Bank of Turtle Creek, Pa	Jan. 2, 1907	50,000 100,000	50,000 90,000	8,860 29,819
First National Bank, Wakonda, S. Dak.	Jan. 8, 1907	25,000 1,000,000 25,000 85,000	10.000	2,950
First National Bank, Tolar, Tex.	Jan. 15, 1907 Jan. 16, 1907	25,000	953, 350 6, 250	1,151 1,240
Merchants' National Bank, Tuscaloosa, Ala	Jan. 19, 1907	85,000 1,000,000	25,000 50,000	1 7 685
People's National Bank, McDonald, Pa.	Feb. 1, 1907	60,000 100,000	15, 000 50, 000	27, 552 2, 160 10, 680
Winnissimet National Bank, Chelsea, Mass.	Feb. 5, 1907     Feb. 9, 1907	100,000	50,000	1 - 16.685
Freeman's National Bank, Boston, Mass	Feb. 15, 1907	500,000 25,000	50,000 150,000 17,500	34, 993 2, 975 2, 905
Central National Bank, Ocala, Fla.	do	25,000 50,000	17, 500 12, 500	2,905
New National Bank, Talladega, Ala	Feb. 19, 1907 Feb. 21, 1907	50,000 100,000 75,000	50,000 50,000 20,000	11, 180 10, 880 4, 380
First National Bank, Madison, Me	Feb. 28, 1907	75,000 50,000	20,000 50,000	4,380 13,880
Irving National Bank, New York, N. Y.	Mar. 1,1907	50,000 1,000,000 50,000 300,000	250,000	54, 116
Northern National Bank, New York, N. Y	Mar. 12, 1907	300,000	12,500 50,000	4, 450 9, 310
Paris National Bank, Paris, Tex	Mar. 13,1907 Mar. 16,1907	150,000 350,000 25,000	150,000 350,000 25,000	32,050 64,985
First National Bank, Turlock, Cal.	Mar. 19, 1907	25,000	25,000	5,480
First National Bank, East St. Louis, Ill.	Mar. 30, 1907	500, 000 200, 000	392, 850 200, 000	83,150 46,632
Monroe National Bank, Monroe, La	Apr. 20, 1907	60,000 100,000	15,000 100,000	4,520 11,565
German-American National Bank, Wahpeton, N. Dak.	Apr. 22, 1907	30,000	15.000	1 3,770
National Exchange Bank, Albany, N. Y.	Apr. 20, 1907 Apr. 29, 1907	50,000 300,000 300,000	50,000 50,000 300,000	18, 129 17, 807 89, 222
New National Bank, Warren, Öhio. First National Bank, Madison, Me. First National Bank, Madison, Me. First National Bank, Cuero, Tex. Irving National Bank, New York, N. Y. First National Bank, Demopolis, Ala. Northern National Bank, Paris, Tex. Astor National Bank, Paris, Tex. Astor National Bank, Paris, Tex. Astor National Bank, Turlock, Cal. Central National Bank, Washington, D. C. First National Bank, Washington, D. C. First National Bank, Washington, D. C. Mechanics' National Bank, Work Britain, Conn. German-American National Bank, Wapeton, N. Dak. Burlington National Bank, Burlington, Kans. National Exchange Bank, Albany, N. Y. Merchants' National Bank, Hermon, Cal. First National Bank, Thomasville, Ala. Citizens' National Bank, Thomasville, Ala. Citizens' National Bank, Braddock, Pa. National Bank, Braddock, Pa. National Bank, Enderlin, N. Dak. Blue Ridge National Bank, Enderlin, N. Dak. Blue Ridge National Bank, Providence, R. I. Findlay National Bank, Findlay, Ill. Columbia National Bank, Findlay, Ill.	Apr. 30,1907 May 14,1907	300,000 25,000	300,000	89, 222
First National Bank, Thomasville, Ala.	June 1, 1907	25,000 25,000 25,000 200,000	25,000	6,610
Citizens' National Bank, San Francisco, Cal	do	200,000	25, 000 200, 000	6,070 42,275
Union National Bank, Braddock, Pa National Bank of Toledo, Obio	June 3, 1907	200,000   300,000	182, 400 250, 000	32,080 103,150
First National Bank, Enderlin, N. Dak	July 1, 1907	300,000 25,000 100,000	182, 400 250, 000 25, 000 119, 900	6,375
Fourth National Bank, Providence, R. I.	July 17, 1907	500,000 500,000	119, 900 150, 000 6, 250	3,650 36,901
		25,000 100,000		1,670

 $\begin{array}{l} \textbf{No.60.--National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.--Cont'd.} \end{array}$ 

	Data		Circula	tion.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
Thirty-fourth Street National Bank, New York, N. Y.	July 22, 1907	\$200,000	\$50,000	\$10,410
Jeannette National Bank, Jeannette, Pa United States National Bank, White Lake, S. Dak	July 23, 1907 July 24, 1907	50,000 25,000	50,000 6,300	10,650
American National Bank, Kansas City, Mo	July 27, 1907	250,000	250,000	83,860
American National Bank, Kansas City, Mo	JHW 30, 1907	50,000	50,000	11,640
Hamlin National Bank, Hamlin, Tex. Second National Bank, Jersey City, N. J. First National Bank, Helena, Okla.	Aug. 1,1907	25,000 250,000	10,000 200,000	1,750 43,940
First National Bank, Helena, Okla.	do	25,000	6,240	1.820
First National Bank, Mansfield, Ill.	do	25,000	10,000	3,760
Germania National Bank, San Francisco, Cal	Aug 10 1007	300,000 100,000	98,050 56,100	26,015
Mechanics' National Bank, Knoxville, Tenn	Aug. 23, 1907	200,000	115,000	2,381 37,410
First National Bank, Beckley, W. Va	Aug. 27, 1907	50,000	12,500	3,100
Dayton National Bank, Dayton, Wash	Aug 31 1007	25,000 25,000	10,000	2,750 4,220
Mississippi National Bank, Port Gibson, Miss	do	75,000	12,750 18,750	5,715
First National Bank, Armour, S. Dak	Sept. 2,1907	25,000 50,000	12,500	3,050
First National Bank, Ellsworth, Me	Sept. 10, 1907	50,000	50,000	3, 235
First National Bank, Rockland, Mass	Sept. 14, 1907 Sept. 28, 1907	50,000 50,000	12,000	16, 260 3, 080
First National Bank, Covington, Tex	Sept. 30, 1907	25,000 50,000	6, 250	1,850
Bay City National Bank, Bay City, Tex	Oct. 1,1907	50,000	18,750 12,500 50,000 50,000 12,000 6,250 12,500	3,360
First National Bank, Helena, Okla.  First National Bank, Mansfield, Ill.  Germania National Bank, San Francisco, Cal.  First National Bank, Nashua, N. H.  Mechanics' National Bank, Knoxville, Tenn.  First National Bank, Beckley, W. Va.  Dayton National Bank, Dayton, Wash.  First National Bank, Fertile, Minn.  Mississippi National Bank, Port Gibson, Miss.  First National Bank, Armour, S. Dak.  First National Bank, Ellsworth, Me.  Morton National Bank, Madisonville, Ky.  First National Bank, Madisonville, Ky.  First National Bank, Rockland, Mass.  First National Bank, Covington, Tex.  Bay City National Bank, Bay City, Tex.  National Bank of Commerce, San Diego, Cal.		150,000	130,000	39,785
First National Bank, Adams, N. Dak. Federal National Bank, Chicago, Ill. German National Bank, Marion, Wis. Flanters and Mechanics' National Bank, Houston, Tex. Fourth National Bank, Merbury, Conn. Grant Park National Bank, Grant Park, Ill. Merkel National Bank, Merkel, Tex. First National Bank, High Point, N. C. Farmers and Merchants' National Bank, Tyler, Tex Western National Bank, Mecon, Mo Beaver National Bank, Mecon, Mo Beaver National Bank, New York, N. Y. Hollis National Bank, Hollis, Okla. Atlantic National Bank, Porter, Okla. State National Bank, Porter, Okla. State National Bank, New Orleans, La. Lindsay National Bank, Humboldt, Nebr. First National Bank, Humboldt, Nebr. First National Bank, Humboldt, Nebr. First National Bank, Humboldt, Nebr. First National Bank, Muncie, Ind. City National Bank, Muskogee, Okla. National Bank of Fayetteville, Ark. Prescott National Bank, Muskogee, Mass First National Bank, Mylo, N. Dak. Third National Bank, Mylo, N. Dak. Third National Bank, Punussutawney, Pa. Choctaw National Bank, Punussutawney, Pa. Choctaw National Bank, Thisa, Okla Traders' National Bank, Runy, Ga. City National Bank, Bangor, Me. Citizens' National Bank, Marshalltown, Iowa National Bank, Marshalltown, Iowa National Bank of the Republic, Boston, Mass. Hazelhurst National Bank, Newton, Mass. Hazelhurst National Bank, Washington, D. C. Consolidation National Bank, Peliadelphia, Pa. Third National Bank, Washington, Iowa Consolidation National Bank, Peliadelphia, Pa. Third National Bank, Washington, Iowa Consolidation National Bank, Peliadelphia, Pa.	Nov. 1,1907	11, 250, 000 25, 000	6,501,090	1,325,723
Federal National Bank, Chicago, Ill.	Nov. 2,1907	500,000	500,000	173,660
German National Bank, Marion, Wis	Nov. 2, 1907 Nov. 5, 1907	25,000 200,000		
Fourth National Bank, Waterbury, Conn	Nov. 7,1907 Nov. 18,1907	100,000	200,000 100,000	84, 897 22, 420
Grant Park National Bank, Grant Park, Ill	Nov. 20, 1907	50,000	12,500	5,000
Merkel National Bank, Merkel, Tex.	Nov. 26, 1907	25,000	12,500 6,300 100,000	2,000
Farmers and Merchants' National Bank, Tyler, Tex	Nov. 28, 1907 Nov. 30, 1907	100,000 100,000	100,000	28, 750 31, 750
Western National Bank, Odessa, Tex	Jan. 1,1908 Jan. 14,1908	40,000	100,000 10,000 20,000	31,750 3,250
First National Bank, Macon, Mo	Jan. 14, 1908	50,000 200,000	20,000 50,000	9,600 8,250
Hollis National Bank, Hollis, Okla.	Jan. 16, 1908	25,000	7,500	2, 150
Atlantic National Bank, Wilmington, N. C	Jan. 18, 1908	25,000 125,000 25,000	7,500 125,000	36, 650 9, 750 167, 032
State National Bank, Porter, Okia	Jan. 25, 1908 Jan. 30, 1908	300,000	25, 000 300, 000	167, 032
Lindsay National Bank, Lindsay, Okla	Feb. 6, 1908	40,000 25,000	40,000 6,250 12,500 6,250 75,000 100,000 60,000	10.950
First National Bank, Turnersville, Tex	Feb. 26, 1908 Feb. 28, 1908	25,000	6,250	2,600 6,200
First National Bank, Humboldt, Nebt	Mar. 3, 1908	50,000 25,000	6,250	2,000
People's National Bank, Muncie, Ind	Mar. 14, 1908	25,000 100,000 100,000 60,000	75,000	2,000 27,700 32,550
Vity National Bank, Muskogee, Okia	Mar. 16, 1908	100,000	60,000	32,550
Prescott National Bank, Lowell, Mass	Mar. 17, 1908 Mar. 18, 1908 Mar. 26, 1908	i our, urr	50,000	20, 497 21, 529 65, 023
First National Bank, Gloucester, Mass	Mar. 26, 1908	200,000 25,000	200,000	65,023
Third National Bank, Mylo, N. Dak	Mar. 31, 1908	25,000 50,000	7,000 12,500	2, 450 3, 800
Farmers' National Bank, Punxsutawney, Pa	Apr. 1,1908	50,000	50,000	15, 920
Choctaw National Bank, Caddo, Okla	Apr. 5,1908	50,000	50,000	15, 600
City National Bank, Tulsa, Okla	Apr. 11, 1908 Apr. 21, 1908	25,000 200,000	25,000	10, 300 545, 150
Veazie National Bank, Washington, D. C.	do	100,000	200,000 25,000	14,746
Citizens' National Bank, Albany, Ga	May 1,1908	50,000	50,000	14,746 11,450
Vity National Bank, Marshalltown, Iowa	May 4,1908 May 7,1908	100,000 2,000,000	25,000 650,000	10, 947 163, 399
Newton National Bank, Newton, Mass	May 15, 1908	200,000	50,000	19,504
Hazelhurst National Bank, Hazelhurst, Pa	May 26, 1908	25,000	25,000	6,800
Citizens' National Bank, Detroit, Mich	June 1, 1908	1,000,000 50,000	225,000 50,000	24, 100 23, 050
Consolidation National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa	June 8, 1908	300,000	300,000	117, 367
Third National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio	June 18, 1908	1,200,000	1,200,000	9,810
Citizens' National Bank, Cedar Rapids, Iowa Merchants' National Bank, Covington, Ky	June 20, 1908 July 1, 1908	200,000 100,000	150,000 50,000	81,700 19,550
National Bank of Wichita, Kans.	July 6, 1908	100,000	50,000	26, 145
National Bank of Wichita, Kans. Thomas National Bank, Thomas, Okla	July 7, 1908	25,000	6,250	3,400
National Bank of Commerce, Minneapolis, Minn Wind River National Bank, Shoshoni, Wyo	July 15, 1908 July 18, 1908	1,000,000 25,000	600,000 6,250	361,947
First National Bank, Cutter, N. Mex	July 22, 1908	25,000	6,500	2, 640 2, 750
Fifth National Bank, Grand Rapids, Mich	July 31, 1908	100,000	100,000	51.300
First National Bank, Cement, Okla.  First National Bank, Wheatland, Wyo  First National Bank, Hattiesburg, Miss	Aug. 1,1908	25,000 25,000	12,510 25,000	6,210 11,850
First National Bank, Hattiesburg, Miss	Aug. 5, 1908	100,000	50,000	19,647
,			22, 230	20,020

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

			Circula	ation.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
Enid National Bank, Enid, Okla	Aug. 18, 1908	\$100,000	\$100,000	\$48,095
Citizens' National Bank, Anadarko, Okia	Aug. 31, 1908	25,000 25,000	6,250 25,000	3,500
First National Bank, Lamont, Okla	Sept. 1, 1908	25,000	25,000	3, 100 12, 100
City National Bank, Hobart, Okla.  Madill National Bank, Madill, Okla.  First National Bank, Tallapoosa, Ga.  First National Bank, Okeene, Okla.  First National Bank, Foss, Okla.	do	60,000	30,000	15,800
First National Bank, Tallapoosa, Ga	Sept. 8, 1908 Sept. 7, 1908 Sept. 10, 1908 Sept. 12, 1908	25,000	25,000 10,000	8,930
First National Bank, Okeene, Okla	Sept. 1, 1908	25,000 25,000	6,300	4,950 3,550
First National Bank, Laurel, Mont	Sept. 12, 1908	25,000 25,000	6, 250	2,900
Coalgate National Bank, Coalgate, Okla	do	50,000	50,000	6,900
People's National Bank, Kingnsner, Ukia National Traders' Rank Portland Me	Sent 15 1908	30,000 200,000	30,000 50,000	19,900 30,990
Lockney National Bank, Lockney, Tex.	dodo	25,000	6,250	00,550
Greene County National Bank, Hunter, N. Y	Sept. 18, 1908	25,000 25,000 25,000	6, 250 12, 500	3,420
People's National Bank, Aspen, Colo	Sept. 21, 1908	25,000	6,250 35,000	3,950 14,200
City National Bank, Karnes City, Tex	Sept. 29, 1908	35,000 25,000	6,300	3, 200
National Bank of Hastings, Okla	Oct. 1, 1908	25,000	6,300 25,000	3, 200 11, 750 25, 748 3, 350
First National Bank, Plymouth, Ohio	do	50,000	50,000	25,748
Weleetka National Bank, Weleetka, Okia	Oct 2 1908	25,000 25,000	6, 250 6, 500	2,900
Farmers' National Bank, Gatesville, Tex	Oct. 3, 1908	30.000	7,500	2,900 3,500 27,850
City National Bank, Norman, Okla.	Oct. 5, 1908	50,000	7,500 50,000	27,850
Citizens' National Bank, Ada, Okla	Oct. 10, 1908	50,000	12,500 20,000	6,600 1,242
Wagoner National Bank, Wagoner, Okla	Oct. 15, 1908	25,000 25,000	12,500	8,850
First National Bank, Center Point, Tex	Oct. 13, 1908	25,000	12,500 25,000	13,900
First National Bank, Foss, Okla.  First National Bank, Laurel, Mont.  Coalgate National Bank, Caugate, Okla.  People's National Bank, Kingfisher, Okla.  National Traders' Bank, Portland, Me.  Lockney National Bank, Lockney, Tex.  Greene County National Bank, Lunter, N. Y.  People's National Bank, Aspen, Colo.  Comal National Bank, New Braunfels, Tex.  City National Bank, Karnes City, Tex.  National Bank of Hastings, Okla.  First National Bank, Plymouth, Ohio.  Weleetka National Bank, Weleetka, Okla.  First National Bank, Gage, Okla.  Farmers' National Bank, Gage, Okla.  Farmers' National Bank, Gage, Okla.  First National Bank, Caughe, Colla.  First National Bank, Caughe, Colla.  First National Bank, Caughe, Okla.  First National Bank, Center Point, Tex.  Medford National Bank, Medford, Mass.	Oct. 31, 1908	100,000	50,000	22,000
Total  City National Bank, Cordell, Okla.  National Bank of Commerce, Denver, Colo.  Altus National Bank, Altus, Okla.  First National Bank, Remington, Ind.  American National Bank, Fittsburg, Pa.  American National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio.  Cherokee National Bank, Tahlequah, Okla.  Citizens' National Bank, El Dorado, Okla.  First National Bank, El Dorado, Okla.  State National Bank, Blackwell, Okla.  Newport News National Bank, Newport News, Va.  Farmers' National Bank, Temple, Okla.  Bokchito National Bank, Temple, Okla.  First National Bank, Alton, Okla.  Clinton National Bank, Alton, Okla.  Clinton National Bank, Alton, Okla.  First National Bank, Mansville, Okla.  First National Bank, Mansville, Okla.  First National Bank, Frankston, Tex.  First National Bank, Frankston, Tex.  First National Bank, Bokehito, Okla.  Merchants and Farmers' N. B., Weatherford, Tex.  United States National Bank, Kan Francisco, Cal.  Swedish-American National Bank, Minneapolis, Minn.  Bankers' National Bank, Granite, Okla.  First National Bank, Granite, Okla.  City National Bank, Kansas City, Mo.  City National Bank, Kansas City, Mo.  City National Bank, Kansas City, Mo.  City National Bank, East St. Louis, Ill.  American National Bank, Kansas City, Mo.  City National Bank, East St. Louis, Ill.  American National Bank, Alvord, Tex.  First National Bank, Milburn, Okla.  Chandler National Bank, Chandler, Okla.  Prophes' National Bank, Newkirk, Okla.  Comanche, Okla  National Bank, Omnoree, Holdenville, Okla  Peoples' National Bank, Omnow, Wis.  First National Bank, Omnow, Wis.		11, 120, 000	6,808,360	2,670,665
City National Bank, Cordell, Okla National Bank of Commerce, Denver, Colo	Nov. 10, 1908 Nov. 14, 1908	25,000 500,000	6,500 $500,000$	3,600 20,900
Altus National Bank, Altus, Okla	Nov. 15, 1908	30,000	7,500	4,050
First National Bank, Remington, Ind	Nov. 21, 1908	25,000	6,600	3,950
American National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa	Nov. 23, 1908	400,000 500,000	100,000 50,000	53,400 24,450
Cherokee National Bank, Tahlequah, Okla	Nov. 25, 1908	25,000	6.250	3, 100
Citizens' National Bank, Waurika, Okla	Dec. 1,1908	25,000	6,250	3,050
First National Bank, El Dorado, Okla	Dec 4 1908	25,000 25,000	6,500 25,000	3,250 15,300
Newport News National Bank, Newport News, Va	Dec. 14, 1908	100,000	25,000	24, 497
Farmers' National Bank, Temple, Okla	Dec. 15, 1908	25,000	25,000	3,650
Bokchito National Bank, Bokchito, Okla	Dec. 16, 1908	25,000 25,000	6, 250 9, 000	3,350 4,750
Clinton National Bank, Clinton, Okla.	Dec. 19,1908	25,000	25,000	7,400
Alva National Bank, Alva, Okla	Dec. 22, 1908	40,000	36,000	21,400
First National Bank, Mansville, Okla	Dec. 31, 1908	25,000 25,000	6,250 6,300	3,100 3,250
First National Bank, Bokehito, Okla	Dec. 29, 1908	25,000	6,250	3,550
Farmers and Merchants' N. B., El Dorado, Okla	Dec. 30, 1908	25,000	6,500	3,400
Merchants and Farmers' N. B., Weatherford, Tex	Dec. 31, 1908	100,000 200,000	100,000 200,000	58,750
Swedish-American National Bank, Minneapolis, Minn.	do	500,000	500,000	84, 447 6, 800
Bankers' National Bank, Kansas City, Kans	Jan. 2,1909	250,000	100,000	61.797
First National Bank, Granite, Okla	Jan. 11, 1909	25,000	6,250	3,350
Tarmers and Merchants' N. B., Lebanon, Onio Union National Bank Kansas City Mo	Jan. 12, 1909	35,000 600,000	30,000 600,000	14,700 536,600
City National Bank, East St. Louis, Ill.	Jan. 16, 1909	200,000	200,000	70, 450
American National Bank, Everett, Okla	do	100,000	100,000	64,600
Alvord National Bank, Alvord, Tex	Top 18 1000	50,000 25,000	12,500 6,250	7,700 3,500
Chandler National Bank, Chandler, Okla	dodo	25,000	6, 500	4, 450
Farmers' National Bank, Newkirk, Okla	Jan. 19, 1909	25,000	10,000	5,995
Comanche National Bank, Comanche, Okla	Jan. 20, 1909	25,000 25,000	6,250	50
Peoples' National Bank, New Orleans, La	Jan. 20 1000	25,000	6,250 6,250 150,000	3,750 83,500
First National Bank, Omro, Wis.	Jan. 30, 1909	30,000	25,000	15,200
First National Bank, Waverly, Tenn	Feb. 1, 1909	35,000	8,750	5, 450
First National Bank, Ravia, Okla	do	25,000 50,000	150,000 25,000 8,750 6,250 12,500 10,000 50,000 6,300	5,750 83,500 15,200 5,450 3,300 7,700 7,200 5,500
First National Bank, Kaw City, Okla	Feb. 3.1909	25,000	10,000	7,200
Commercial National Bank, Pendleton, Oreg	Feb. 5, 1909	50,000 25,000	50,000	5,500
First National Bank, Cordell, Okla	do	25,000	6,300	2,000
First National Bank, Havre, Mont	Feb. 10.1909	25,000 25,000	6,500 6,250	3,800 3,400
National Bank of Commerce, Holdenville, Okla Peoples' National Bank, New Orleans, La. First National Bank, Waverly, Tenn. First National Bank, Ravia, Okla. Peoples' National Bank, Economy, Pa. First National Bank, Kaw City, Okla. Commercial National Bank, Pendleton, Oreg. First National Bank, Cordell, Okla. First National Bank, Havre, Mont. First National Bank, Havre, Mont. First National Bank, Waukomis, Okla. Farmers' National Bank, Waukomis, Okla. Farmers' National Bank, Vinita, Okla. First National Bank, Terral, Okla.	Feb. 11, 1909	25,000	6, 500 35, 000	4,050
First National Bank Tornal Okla	Feb. 12, 1909	25,000	35,000	13, 400

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

			Circula	stion.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
Arkansas Valley National Bank, Broken Arrow, Okla.	Feb. 15,1909	\$25,000	\$25,000	\$13,400
First National Bank, Hanley Falls, Minn	do	25,000 25,000	20,000 10,000	12,650 6,370
First National Bank, Mulhall, Okla. National Union Bank, Oshkosh, Wis. Farmers' National Bank, Midlothian, Tex.	Feb. 20, 1909	200,000	200,000	76,500
Farmers' National Bank, Midlothian, Tex	do	25,000	6,250	3,600
First National Bank, Collinsville, Okla	Feb. 22, 1909	25,000 25,000	25,000 8,500	15,750 5,450
First National Bank, Elk City, Okla	Feb. 23, 1909	100,000	25,000 10,000	5, 450 14, 700
First National Bank, Erick, Okla.	Feb. 24,1909	25,000	10,000	5,900
First National Bank, Hastings, Okla	do 27,1909	25,000 25,000	6,250 17,500	3,350 9,550
American National Bank, Tishomingo, Okla	Feb. 28, 1909	25,000 25,000	6,250 17,500 25,000	25,000
American National Bank, Winchester, Tenn	Mar. 1,1909	25,000	12,500 25,000	25,000 7,150 15,700 6,750
First National Bank, Tonkawa, Okia	Mar. 6 1909	25,000 25,000	25,000 10,000	15,700 6 750
First National Bank, Enid, Okla	Mar. 8,1909	50,000	25,000	16,700
National Exchange Bank, Springfield, Mo	Mar. 10, 1909	50,000 100,000	25,000 100,000	1 84,550
Lawton National Bank, Lawton, Okia	Mar. 13, 1909	50,000 25,000	18,300 25,000	10,650 16,959
Citizens' National Bank, Curwensville, Pa	Mar. 15, 1909	100,000	18,300 25,000 100,000	55,605
Barton National Bank, Barton, Vt.	do	100,000	50,000 50,000	30,245
Right Hall National Bank, Boston, Mass	Mar. 16,1909	1,000,000 30,000	50,000 30,000	38,003 21,350
First National Bank, Fort-Gibson, Okla.	Mar. 19,1909	25,000	6,250	4,045
Hobart National Bank, Hobart, Okla	do	25,000	25,000	19,650
First National Bank, Pond Creek, Okla	Mar. 20,1909	25,000	25,000	17,600
First National Bank, McLean, Tex.	Mar. 30, 1909	25,000 25,000	6, 250 12, 500	3,800 8,100
Atoka National Bank, Atoka, Okla	Mar. 31,1909	50,000 100,000	50,000	31,250
Boyle National Bank, Danville, Ky	do	100,000	100,000	67,350
National Bank of Forney, Forney, Tex	do	50,000 50,000	12,500 $50,000$	8,950 20,245
National Bank of Commerce, Stillwater, Minn	Apr. 1,1909	25,000	25,000	16,350
First National Bank, Dike, Iowa	Apr. 5,1909	25,000	25,000	16,800
National Union Bank, Oshkosh, Wis Farmers' National Bank, Midlothian, Tex. First National Bank, Sayre, Okla. First National Bank, Collinsville, Okla. First National Bank, Elk City, Okla. First National Bank, Elk City, Okla. First National Bank, Hastings, Okla. First National Bank, Hastings, Okla. First National Bank, Muldrow, Okla. American National Bank, Winchester, Tenn. First National Bank, Tonkawa, Okla. First National Bank, Campbellsport, Wis. First National Bank, Enid, Okla. First National Bank, Enid, Okla. National Exchange Bank, Springfield, Mo Lawton National Bank, Lawton, Okla. First National Bank, Mansfield, La. Citizens' National Bank, Curwensville, Pa. Barton National Bank, Barton, Vt. Faneuil Hall National Bank, Boston, Mass. Blackwell National Bank, Fort-Gibson, Okla. First National Bank, Fort-Gibson, Okla. First National Bank, Fort-Gibson, Okla. First National Bank, Fort-Gibson, Okla. First National Bank, Fort-Gibson, Okla. First National Bank, Colbert, Okla. First National Bank, Colbert, Okla. First National Bank, McLean, Tex. Atoka National Bank, McLean, Tex. Atoka National Bank, Shawneetown, Ill National Bank of Forney, Forney, Tex. National Bank of Forney, Forney, Tex. National Bank, Dolke, Iowa. First National Bank, Dolke, Iowa. First National Bank, Dolke, Iowa. First National Bank, Bogalusa, La. German National Bank, Oshkosh, Wis.	do	25,000 100,000	6,250 75,000	2, 420 56, 050
First National Bank, Durand, Mich. Farmers' National Bank, Ponca City, Okla	Apr. 7,1909	25,000	25,000	18,050
First National Bank, Ponca City, Okla	Apr. 8,1909 Apr. 13,1909	25,000 50,000	25,000 25,000	18,100
First National Bank, Duncan, Okla Yankton National Bank, Yankton, S. Dak West Virginia National Bank, Huntington, W. Va	do	50,000	50,000	16,200 41,350
West Virginia National Bank, Huntington, W. Va	Apr. 17,1909	135,000	125,000	76, 100
First National Bank, Wewoka, Okla	Apr. 13,1909 Apr. 19,1909	25,000 25,000	6,250 $25,000$	4,250 17,850
Carmen National Bank, Carmen, Okla. Oklahoma National Bank, Shawnee, Okla	May 1,1909	50,000	50,000	36,100
First National Bank, Geneva, Ala.	do	50,000	50,000	28,150
First National Bank, Geneva, Ala. American National Bank, Bluefield, W. Va. Merchants and Planters National Bank, Davis, Okla. Farmers' National Bank, West Chester, Pa.	do	100,000 35,000	80,000 35,000	46,300 25,600
Farmers' National Bank, West Chester, Pa	May 3,1909	100,000	25,000	16,450
National Bank of Pond Creek, Okla. Childress National Bank, Childress, Tex	May 7,1909	25,000	25,000	18,900
First National Bank, Sulphur, Okla	May 8,1909 May 12,1909	50,000 50,000	12,500 50,000	8,700 37,500
First National Bank, Sulphur, Okla. First National Bank, Talihina, Okla.	May 14,1909	25,000	12,500	8,100
Okmulgee National Bank, Okmulgee, Okla	May 17, 1909 May 18, 1909	50,000	50,000	8,100 37,150 6,350
First National Bank, Salisaw, Okla.  National City Bank, Houston, Tex.		25,000 250,000	25,000 250,000	191,395
National City Bank, Houston, Yex. Citizens' National Bank, Calvin, Okla. City National Bank, Wagoner, Okla. First National Bank, Wakita, Okla. Caldwell National Bank, Caldwell, Kans. City National Bank, Frederick, Okla. Farmers' National Bank, Lexington, Okla. First National Bank, Olustee, Fla. First National Bank, Kingston, Okla. Farmers' National Bank, Hubbard, Tex. Farmers' National Bank, Hubbard, Tex. Farmers' National Bank, Hubbard, Tex.	May 29, 1909	250,000 25,000	6,250	4,650
City National Bank, Wagoner, Okla	June 1,1909	1 50,000 1	25,000	19,300 8,200
Caldwell National Bank, Caldwell, Kans	June 15, 1909	25,000 25,000	25,000 25,000	18,900
City National Bank, Frederick, Okla	do	25,000	6,250	5,150
Farmers' National Bank, Lexington, Okla	June 16, 1909	25,000	25,000	22,750
First National Bank, Cluster, Fla.	June 22, 1909	25,000 25,000	7,000 6,250	5,180 4,600
Farmers' National Bank, Hubbard, Tex	June 24, 1909	25,000	7,000	5,200
Farmers' National Bank, Kingman, Kans.  Anoka National Bank, Anoka, Nebr First National Bank, Longton, Kans. First National Bank, Tuttle, Okla. First National Bank, Greenup, Ill. Bankers' National Bank, Ardmore, Okla. Bridgeport National Bank, Bridgeport, Conn. Ochiltres National Bank	June 30, 1909	50,000	50,000	47,600
First National Bank, Longton, Kans.	July 1, 1909	25,000 25,000	10,000- 6,250	8,700 4,740
First National Bank, Tuttle, Okla.	do	25,000	[6,250]	5,150
First National Bank, Greenup, Ill.	July 6,1909	25,000 100,000	25,000	1 19.695
Bridgeport National Bank, Bridgeport, Conn	July 20, 1909	215,850	50,000 215,850	41,800 163,790
		25,000	6,250 6,250	5, 400 4, 950
First National Bank, Keota, Okla	July 26, 1909	25,000	6,250	4,950
National Bank of Holton, Kans	July 31,1909	25,000 50,000	25,000 50,000	22, 450 44, 300
National Bank of Holton, Kans. First National Bank, Frederick, Md First National Bank, Texico, N. Mex. Farmers' National Bank, Durant, Okla.	Aug. 2,1909	100,000	25,000	1 16.050
Fust National Bank, Texico, N. Mex	Aug. 9,1909	25,000 100,000	10,000 25,000	8,950 14,000
- warness armound Donne, Durally Ukla	, 11 ug. 17, 1909	1 100,000	_ 20,000	, 14,000

No. 60.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

			Circula	tion.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
First National Bank, Punxsutawney, Pa. City National Bank, Mangum, Okla. First National Bank, Geary, Okla. First National Bank, De Kalb, Tex. Continental National Bank, Louisville, Ky. Bankers' National Bank, Chicago, Ill. First National Bank, Mound Valley, Kans. American National Bank, Los Angeles, Cal. Peoples' National Bank, Sedan, Kans. First National Bank, Ponca City, Okla. Metropolitan National Bank, Boston, Mass. First National Bank, Shattuck, Okla. First National Bank, Marlow, Okla. Peoples' National Bank, Cherryvale, Kans. First National Bank, Hollis, Okla. First National Bank, Hollis, Okla. First National Bank, Bronte, Tex. National Bank, Salem, Mass Wood National Bank, Salem, Mass Wood National Bank, Salem, Mass	Aug. 18, 1909 Aug. 19, 1909 Aug. 20, 1909 Aug. 20, 1909 Aug. 31, 1909 Sept. 1, 1909 Sept. 6, 1909 Sept. 11, 1909 Sept. 11, 1909 Sept. 11, 1909 Sept. 27, 1909 Cot. 1, 1909 Oct. 1, 1909 Oct. 1, 1909 Oct. 1, 1909	\$100,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 20,000 2,000,000 2,000,000 25,000 25,000 30,000 30,000 30,000 30,000 30,000 30,000 30,000 30,000 30,000 30,000	8,000 50,000 17,500 6,250	5,650 9,100 4,590 173,797 339,848 5,800 401,043 24,050 24,000 46,100 5,850 7,500 47,900
Total		13,845,850	7,800,350	4,854,597
Grand total.		281,545,910	116, 265, 657	14,752,938

No. 61.—NATIONAL BANKS IN LIQUIDATION UNDER SECTION 7, ACT JULY 12, 1882, WITH DATE OF EXPIRATION OF CHARTER, CIRCULATION ISSUED AND OUTSTANDING, SUCCEEDED BY ASSOCIATIONS WITH THE SAME OR DIFFERENT TITLE, OCTOBER 31, 1909.

	Date of		Circula	tion.
Name and location of bank.	liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
First National Bank, Kittanning, Pa	July 2,1882	\$200,000	\$199,500	\$3,415
Total		200,000	199,500	3, 415
National Bank of Beaver County, New Brighton, Pa. National Bank, Beaver Dam, Wis	Dec. 24, 1884 Dec. 27, 1884 Dec. 29, 1884 Jan. 2, 1885 Jan. 3, 1885 Jan. 10, 1885 Jan. 16, 1885 Jan. 17, 1885 Jan. 21, 1885 Jan. 21, 1885 Mar. 21, 1885 Mar. 9, 1885 Mar. 21, 1885 Mar. 1, 1885 Mar. 22, 1885 Apr. 18, 1885 Apr. 18, 1885 Apr. 18, 1885 Apr. 18, 1885 Jaly 24, 1885 July 51, 1885 July 17, 1885 July 17, 1885 July 24, 1885 Aug. 12, 1885 Aug. 12, 1885 Aug. 12, 1885	200,000 50,000 800,000 1,000,000 150,000 800,000 300,000 60,000 100,000 300,000 100,000 150,000 150,000 150,000 100,000 150,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 150,000	97, 300 41, 100 328, 100 62, 800 135, 000 543, 900 553, 900 117, 000 43, 600 41, 500 41, 500 65, 900 132, 600 89, 200 180, 000 53, 200 88, 900 88, 400 132, 400 88, 400 132, 400 251, 500 131, 500 131, 500 131, 500 131, 500	1, 404 9, 506 23, 780 3, 255 14, 566 5, 165 2, 137 8, 067 1, 733 2, 794 2, 552 2, 359 6, 565 6, 565 2, 295 3, 134 2, 838 2, 934 4, 064 4, 2, 485
Second National Bank, Pontiac, Mich Raleigh National Bank, Raleigh, N. C First National Bank, Danyille, Kv	Sept. 5,1885	100,000 400,000 150,000	43,000 123,900 130,500	1,735 4,705 320
Total		7, 335, 000		

No. 61.—National Banks in Liquidation under Section 7, Act July 12, 1882, with Date of Expiration of Charter, Circulation Issued and Outstanding, Succeeded by Associations with the Same or Different Title, October 31, 1909—Continued.

			Circula	ition.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
Ohio National Bank, Cleveland, Ohio National Bank, Lebanon, Ky	Jan. 1,1889 Apr. 7,1889	\$400,000 100,000	\$57,763 45,000	\$4,813 2,190
Total		500,000	102, 763	7,003
Monmouth National Bank, Monmouth, Ill	Aug. 18,1890	100,000	21,800	1,630
Monmouth National Bank, Monmouth, Ill	Aug. 27,1890 Oct. 3,1890 Oct. 15,1890	100,000 250,000 135,000	21,720 66,979 57,480	1,410 2,960 2,683
Total	l	585,000	167,979	8,68
Union National Bank, Oshkosh, Wis First National Bank, Grand Haven, Mich	Jan. 23,1891 June 5,1891	200,000 200,000	45,000 45,000	1,602 2,089
Total	, vanc 0, 1001	400,000	90,000	3,691
First National Bank, Plymouth, Mich	Nov. 14, 1891	50,000	45,000	
National Bank, Wooster, Ohio. Defiance National Bank, Defiance, Ohio.	Nov. 29, 1891	53,900 100,000	48,510	25,748 $1,348$
Denance National Bank, Denance, Onio	Dec. 7,1891 Mar. 23,1892	50,000	22,500 $11,250$	1,409 1,409
Citizens' National Bank, Mankato, Minn	Apr. 27,1892	70,000	15,750	878
First National Bank, New London, Ohio Citizens' National Bank, Mankato, Minn. Phird National Bank, Sandusky, Ohio Phird National Bank, Urbana, Ohio	Sept. 19, 1892 Oct. 15, 1892	200,000 100,000	45,000 22,500	6,216 1,772
Total	ł	623,900	210, 510	38,769
Lumberman's National Bank, Muskegon, Mich	Jan. 16,1893 Feb. 10,1893	100,000	22,500	1,175
Pricent National Bank, Medina, Unio	June 10, 1893	75,000 50,000	17,100 11,250	217 2,049
Phœnix National Bank, Medina, Ohio First National Bank, Chelsea, Vt Farmers' National Bank, Owatonna, Minn	June 30, 1893	75,000	11,250 17,100	1,221
Total	ł	300,000	67,950	34,662
Second National Bank, Bay City, Mich. First National Bank, Farmer City, Ill. First National Bank, Kasson, Minn First National Bank of La Grange, Ind. First National Bank of Fairfield, Me.	May 5, 1894	250,000	180,000	4, 44
First National Bank, Farmer City, III	May 30,1894	50,000	10,810	956 866
First National Bank of La Grange, Ind	July 22,1894 July 30,1894 Aug. 1,1894	50,000 65,000	11,460 22,500 12,900	1,110
	ł.	50,000		85
Total	i e	465,000	237,670	8,22
National Bank of Granville, N. Y	_ ′	100,000	45,000	1,29
Total	İ	100,000	45,000	1,29
National Bank of Greensboro, N.C		100,000	83,300	3,020
Total		100,000	83,300	3,020
Walden National Bank, Walden, N. Y National Bank of Rockville, Ind	Jan. 25, 1897 May 14, 1897	50,000 100,000	12,600 45,000	83. 1,530
Total		150,000	57,600	2,36
Northampton County National Bank, Easton, Pa National State Bank of Bloomington, Ill	May 1,1898 May 3,1898	134,000 200,000	75,600 45,000	3,380 2,380
Total		334,000	120,600	5,76
Morrow County National Bank, Mount Gilead, Ohio	Feb. 5,1900	50,000	22,500	95
Total		50,000	22,500	95
	35 11 1001	200,000	190,100	16,24
Citizens National Bank, Zanesville, Ohio Iron National Bank, Plattsburg, N. Y Charles City National Bank, Charles City, Iowa	May 11,1901 June 4,1901 Oct. 8,1901	200,000 100,000 50,000	25,000 12,500	2,918 1,130

No. 61.—NATIONAL BANKS IN LIQUIDATION UNDER SECTION 7, ACT JULY 12, 1882, WITH DATE OF EXPIRATION OF CHARTER, CIRCULATION ISSUED AND OUTSTANDING, SUCCEEDED BY ASSOCIATIONS WITH THE SAME OR DIFFERENT TITLE, OCTOBER 31, 1909—Continued.

	D . 4		Circula	itlon.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
Manufacturers National Bank, Neenah, Wis National Bank of Kittanning, Kittanning, Pa First National Bank, Washington, Iowa. First National Bank, Evansville, Ind First National Bank, Porter County, Valparaiso, Ind. First National Bank, Warren, Ohio. Moss National Bank, Sandusky, Ohio. National Bank of Sandy Hill, Sandy Hill, N. Y	Nov. 28, 1901 Mar. 10, 1902 Mar. 13, 1902 Apr. 16, 1902 May 4, 1902 July 30, 1902 Oct. 20, 1902 Oct. 28, 1902	\$65,000 100,000 50,000 500,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 50,000	\$65,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 44,387 93,598 12,500	\$330 6,095 1,615 7,095 7,875 7,142 9,177 1,343
Total		1,065,000	515, 485	40,672
Detroit National Bank, Detroit, Mich. Drovers N. B., Union Stock Yards, Chicago, Ill. Linderman National Bank, Mauch Chunk, Pa. Old National Bank, Cambridge, Ohio. National Bank of Oshkosh, Oshkosh, Wis. First National Bank, Mauch Chunk, Pa. First National Bank, Bridgeport, Ohio. Vilas National Bank, Platisburg, N. Y. First National Bank, Mount Gilead, Ohio. First National Bank, Mount Pleasant, Ohio. Peoples National Bank, Mount Pleasant, Ohio. City National Bank, Akron, Ohio. First National Bank, Akron, Ohio. First National Bank, Tipton, Iowa. First National Bank, Tipton, Iowa. First National Bank, Shamokin, Pa.	Jan. 12, 1903 Feb. 1, 1903 Feb. 24, 1903 dodododododo	1,000,000 250,000 50,000 100,000 200,000 400,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000	50,000 288,747 29,500 40,000 50,000 106,915 100,475 27,267 14,742 51,446 96,545 100,000 40,010 75,000	4, 680 16, 132 2, 520 3, 190 5, 260 15, 295 11, 715 4, 557 3, 747 6, 789 8, 845 9, 630 2, 950 6, 835
Total		2,775,000	1,070,647	102,145
Second National Bank, Colfax, Wash	Jan. 16, 1904 Sept. 15, 1904 Oct. 25, 1904	60,000 100,000 150,000	15,000 24,700 39,599	1,440 3,542 5,617
Total		310,000	79, 299	10, 599
First National Bank, Beaverdam, Wis. Commercial National Bank, Cleveland, Ohio. Belton National Bank, Belton, Tex. First National Bank, West Winfield, N. Y. Old National Bank, Evansville, Ind. Delaware County National Bank, Delaware, Ohio. First National Bank, Albion, Mich. First National Bank, Albion, Mich. First National Bank, Terre Haute, Ind. First National Bank, Terre Haute, Ind. First National Bank, Salem, N. Y. National Bank of Battle Creek, Mich. Belfast National Bank, Belfast, Me. Knox National Bank, Richmond, Ky. Mutual National Bank, Frot Edward, N. Y. Central National Bank, Fort Edward, N. Y. Central National Bank, First National Bank of Houghton, Mich. First National Bank, Flint, Mich. Glens Falls National Bank, Glens Falls, N. Y. National Bank New England, East Haddon, Conn. First National Bank, Waupen, Wis.	Nov. 12, 1904 Dec. 1, 1904 Dec. 10, 1904 Dec. 10, 1904 Dec. 20, 1904 Jan. 6, 1905 Jan. 13, 1905 Jan. 20, 1905 Jan. 20, 1905 Mar. 20, 1905 Mar. 20, 1905 Mar. 20, 1905 Mar. 20, 1905 Apr. 4, 1905 Apr. 4, 1905 Apr. 17, 1905 Apr. 17, 1905 Sept. 1, 1905	50,000 1,500,000 100,000 50,000 500,000 100,000 200,000 200,000 50,000 150,000 150,000 150,000 150,000 150,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000	12, 500 250, 000 250, 000 350, 000 350, 000 45, 000 50, 000 100, 000 25, 000 70, 000 23, 000 23, 000 20, 000 112, 000 150, 000 20, 000 23, 500 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000	2, 460 42, 690 3, 197 6, 803 53, 800 14, 270 7, 890 13, 548 22, 621 3, 097 17, 045 12, 714 3, 730 17, 211 22, 542 20, 892 22, 445 3, 078 12, 874 7, 290 7, 057
Total		4,319,500	2, 254, 000	323,039
Elk National Bank, Fayetteville, Tenn	Feb. 19,1907 Mar. 3,1907 Apr. 20,1907 June 21,1907	50,000 200,000 50,000 120,000	15,000 50,000 12,500 30,000	4, 467 20, 050 3, 305 8, 390
Total		420,000	107,500	36,212
National Live Stock Bank, Chicago, Ill. National Bank of Jacksonville, Fla. First National Bank, Halley, Idaho. Commercial National Bank, Salt Lake City, Utah	Feb. 7,1908 Apr. 14,1908 May 21,1908 May 6,1909	1,000,000 300,000 75,000 200,000	50,000 178,500 18,750 200,000	26, 950 59, 950 6, 450 148, 400
Total		1,575,000	447,250	241,750
Grand total		21,957,400	9,884,003	754, 417

No. 62.—NATIONAL BANKS THAT HAVE GONE INTO VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION UNDER THE PROVISIONS OF SECTIONS 5220 AND 5221 OF THE REVISED STATUTES OF THE UNITED STATES, FOR THE PURPOSE OF ORGANIZING NEW ASSOCIATIONS WITH THE SAME OR DIFFERENT TITLE, WITH DATE OF LIQUIDATION, AMOUNT OF CAPITAL, AND CIRCULATION ISSUED AND OUTSTANDING ON OCTOBER 31, 1909.

	<b>.</b>		Circula	tion.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
First National Bank, Rondout, N. Y	Oct. 30, 1880	\$300,000	\$270,000	\$6,295
Total		300,000	270,000	6, 295
First National Bank, Huntington, Ind First National Bank, Indianapolis, Ind	Jan. 31, 1881 July 5, 1881	100,000 300,000	90,000 279,248	2,215 9,931
Total		400,000	369, 248	12,146
First National Bank, Valparaiso, Ind. First National Bank, Stillwater, Minn First National Bank, Chicago, Ill. First National Bank, Chicago, Ill. First National Bank, Woodstock, Ill. Second National Bank, New York, N. Y. First National Bank, Portsmouth, N. H. First National Bank, Portsmouth, N. H. First National Bank, Richmond, Ind. Second National Bank, Richmond, Ind. Second National Bank, New Haven, Conn. First National Bank, New Haven, Conn. First National Bank, New Haven, Conn. First National Bank, Worcester, Mass First National Bank, Worcester, Mass First National Bank, Barre, Mass. First National Bank, Barre, Mass. First National Bank, Kendaliville, Ind. First National Bank, Kendaliville, Ind. First National Bank, Youngstown, Ohio. First National Bank, Evansville, Ind. First National Bank, Scranton, Pa. First National Bank, Scranton, Pa. First National Bank, Scranton, Pa. First National Bank, Scranton, Pa. First National Bank, Fort Wayne, Ind. First National Bank, Krasburg, Pa. First National Bank, Karasburg, Pa. First National Bank, Marietta, Pa. First National Bank, La Fayette, Ind. First National Bank, Marietta, Pa. First National Bank, Milwalkee, Wis. Second National Bank, Ahron, Ohio. First National Bank, Ahron, Ohio. First National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. First National Bank, Connelsville, Ohio. First National Bank, Connelsville, Ohio. First National Bank, Connelsville, Ohio. First National Bank, Connelsville, Ohio. First National Bank, Connelsville, Ohio. First National Bank, Connelsville, Ohio. First National Bank, Connelsville, Ohio. First National Bank, Connelsville, Ohio. First National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. First National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. First National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. First National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. First National Bank, Connelsville, Ohio. First National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. First National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. First National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. First National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. First National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. First National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa.		50,000 130,000 1,000,000 200,000 300,000 300,000 300,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 100,000 150,000 100,000 150,000 100,000	45, 000 83, 456 90, 000 45, 000 180, 000 180, 000 87, 6890 286, 000 87, 400 510, 800 355, 310 114, 822 252, 000 135, 000 90, 000 266, 462 441, 529 442, 529 444, 529 445, 000 79, 200 99, 000 175, 060 84, 640 229, 170 102, 706 102, 706 103, 382 799, 800 45, 000 90, 000 363, 345 799, 800 363, 345 799, 800 45, 000 90, 000 316, 345 337, 500 88, 400 90, 000 54, 000 58, 000 58, 000 59, 000	1, 213 1, 862 6, 152 235 3, 300 5, 400 5, 276 3, 687 9, 445 3, 535 3, 434 2, 608 2, 019 1, 890 5, 656 22, 105 22, 105 24, 198 1, 418 1, 895 6, 843 2, 041 2, 767 1, 680 2, 041 9, 810 1, 700 2, 381 1, 1015 22, 621 805 5, 669 1, 630 1, 494 1, 498 1, 498 1, 498 1, 418 1, 676 1, 685 2, 105 2, 331 1, 1015 22, 621 805 3, 345 2, 295 669 1, 630 1, 494 1, 494 3, 231
First National Bank, Sandusky, Ohio	Oct. 3, 1882 Oct. 6, 1882	200, 000 150, 000 150, 000	180, 000 135, 000 90, 000	2, 173 2, 452
2000222	1	,,	9, 368, 010	177,826
First National Bank, Sandy Hill, N.Y First National Bank, Lawrenceburg, Ind First National Bank, Cambridge, Ohio First National Bank, Oshkosh, Wis First National Bank, Grand Rapids, Mich First National Bank, Delphos, Ohio First National Bank, Freeport, Ill. First National Bank, Elyria, Ohio First National Bank, Troy, N. Y.	Dec. 31, 1882 Feb. 24, 1883 do	50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 400,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 300,000	45,000 90,000 80,000 47,800 155,900 45,000 53,500 90,000 229,950	1,343 2,554 1,537 1,372 3,847 2,408 1,808 1,976 4,873

No. 62.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

			Circula	ation.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued,	Out- standing.
Second National Bank, Detroit, Mich	Feb. 24, 1883 do	\$1,000,000 100,000 200,000	\$363,700 90,000 174,300	\$3,345 2,917 2,734
Total		2,600,000	1, 465, 550	30,714
Logansport National Bank, Logansport, Ind	Dec. 1, 1883 May 14, 1884 June 1, 1884 Oct. 31, 1884	100,000 50,000 50,000 100,000	16,850 45,000 42,800 90,000	1,120 836 1,145 1,640
Total		300,000	194, 650	4,741
First National Bank, Sturgis, Mich National Bank of Rutland, Vt Kent National Bank, Chestertown, Md National Fulton County Bank, Gloversville, N. Y First National Bank, Centralia, Ill National Exchange Bank, Albion, Mich First National Bank, Paris, Mo First National Bank, Yakima, Wash First National Bank, Yakima, Wash First National Bank, Flint, Mich	Jan. 13,1885	50,000 500,000 500,000 150,000 80,000 75,000 100,000 50,000 200,000	43, 850 238, 700 18, 200 135, 000 70, 600 30, 600 89, 155 14, 650 122, 500	1,634 7,040 680 2,792 2,010 1,007 1,867 90 3,078
Total	i	1, 255, 000	763, 255	20, 198
Farmers' National Bank, Stanford, KyAdams National Bank, Adams, N. Y	Dec. 31,1888 July 10,1889	200, 000 50, 000	45,000 12,240	2,740 270
Total		250,000	57, 240	3,010
Poland National Bank, Poland, N. Y	Jan. 14,1890	50,000	13,500	570
Total		50,000	13,500	570
Sandy River National Bank, Farmington, Me Second National Bank, Aurora, Ill	Nov. 1,1890 July 13,1891	75,000 100,000	58, 260 22, 500	1,712 1,009
Total		175,000	80,760	2,721
Indiana National Bank, La Fayette, Ind	Nov. 13,1891	100,000	90,000	3,168
Total		100,000	90,000	3,168
Decatur National Bank, Decatur, Ill	May 31,1893	100,000	22, 500	1,625
Total		100,000	22, 500	1,625
Grundy County National Bank, Trenton, Mo. First National Bank, Trenton, Mo. First National Bank, Colorado, Tex. Saxton National Bank, St. Joseph, Mo. Schuster-Hax National Bank, St. Joseph, Mo. Second National Bank, Louisville, Ky. Fourth National Bank, Louisville, Ky. Kentucky National Bank, Louisville, Ky. Merchants' National Bank, Louisville, Ky.	Dec. 23, 1893 Dec. 31, 1893 Jan. 9, 1894 Feb. 1, 1894 do June 2, 1894 do dodo	50,000 50,000 100,000 400,000 500,000 300,000 500,000 500,000	11, 250 11, 250 22, 000 67, 875 42, 870 61, 172 42, 450 43, 500 43, 650	215 190 480 1,865 760 6,825 3,100 7,665 5,385
Total		2,700,000	346,017	26, 485
Wyoming National Bank, Laramie, Wyo.  Laramie National Bank, Laramie, Wyo.  Merchants' National Bank, St. Louis, Mo.  Laclede National Bank, St. Louis, Mo	i	100,000 100,000 700,000 1,000,000	18,950 22,100 49,275 44,000	1,375 870 4,030 1,060
Total		1,900,000	134, 325	7,335
City National Bank, Cedar Rapids, Iowa	Mar. 28, 1898 Aug. 31, 1898	100,000 75,000	27,000 16,375	2,852 470
Total		175,000	43, 375	3, 327
Shawmut National Bank, Boston, Mass	Nov. 25, 1898 May 29, 1899 do	1,000,000 1,000,000 1,500,000	489, 525 44, 100 164, 705	4, 350 11, 255
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		3,500,000	698, 330	15,605
	1			!

No. 62.—National Banks that have gone into Voluntary Liquidation under the Provisions of Sections 5220 and 5221 of the Revised Statutes, etc.—Cont'd.

	Data of	!	Circula	ation.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
National Bank of Commerce, Philadelphia, Pa. Clinton National Bank, Columbus, Ohio. First National Bank Franklinville, N. Y National Bank of Dallas, Tex National Union Bank, New York, N. Y Blackstone National Bank, Boston, Mass Merchants' National Bank, Williamsport, Pa Equitable National Bank, Williamsport, Pa Equitable National Bank, Baltimore, Md City National Bank, Philadelphia Pa Mechanics' National Bank, Newburyport, Mass Lincoln National Bank, Chicago, Ill Union National Bank, Chicago, Ill Northwestern National Bank, Chicago, Ill National Bank of North America, Chicago, Ill Union National Bank, Racine, Wis.	Nov. 28, 1899 Jan. 8, 1900 Mar. 20, 1900 Apr. 16, 1900 Apr. 18, 1900 Apr. 24, 1900 May 17, 1900 July 17, 1900 July 30, 1900 Sept. 1, 1900 Sept. 15, 1900	\$250,000 200,000 55,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 200,000 2,000,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 1,000,000	\$49, 905 45, 000 15, 960 23, 400 540, 000 71, 540 25, 000 50, 290 50, 134 50, 000 208, 740 135, 000 50, 000	\$5,510 2,790 1,045 450 11,237 18,724 1,260 2,200 10,645 7,449 2,990 21,855 57,130 2,960
Total		8, 280, 000	1,870,969	155, 205
Montana National Bank, Helena, Mont Ishpeming National Bank, Ishpeming, Mich National Bank of Parls, Mo National Bank of Castleton, N. Y First National Bank, Lowell, Ind Fowler National Bank, Lafayette, Ind Fifth National Bank, Providence, R. I. Rhode Island National Bank, Providence, R. I. Second National Bank, Providence, R. I. National Eagle Bank, Providence, R. I.		250,000 50,000 100,000 60,000 25,000 100,000 300,000 600,000 500,000	50,000 12,500 25,000 27,739 10,000 40,000 59,200 63,027 108,980 110,480	50 720 2, 325 3, 778 1, 260 2, 620 10, 011 9, 869 13, 360 14, 963
Total		2,285,000	506, 926	58,956
Peoples National Bank, Pulaski, Tenn Suffolk National Bank, Boston, Mass Delphos National Bank, Delphos, Ohio National Bank of Martinsburg, W. Va Gainesville National Bank, Gainesville, Tex Pueblo National Bank, Pueblo, Colo	Dec. 31,1901 Feb. 20,1902 May 29,1902 May 31,1902 June 2,1902 Oct. 20,1902	60,000 1,000,000 60,000 100,000 150,000 100,000	15,000 68,870 30,000 50,000 37,500 100,000	1,230 18,807 2,040 5,585 4,570 6,510
Total	1	1,470,000	201,370	38,742
First National Bank, Ravenna, Ohio	Nov. 10,1902 June 30,1903 dodo Aug. 1,1903 Sept. 8,1903	100,000 300,000 200,000 200,000 50,000 100,000	99, 870 85, 886 96, 130 146, 063 24, 250 96, 900	10,905 12,939 13,682 15,056 1,330 6,610
Total		950,000	548,099	60,522
Mercantile National Bank, Cleveland, Ohio	Dec. 1,1904 Jan. 1,1905 do Mar. 11,1905	600,000 100,000 100,000 500,000	220,000 50,000 100,000	30, 315 4, 640 8, 610 13, 885
bus, Ohio North Attleborough National Bank, North Attleboro, Mass. Traders' National Bank, Clarksburg, W. Va. Mechanics' National Bank, St. Louis, Mo. American Exchange National Bank, St. Louis, Mo. People's National Bank, Newark, Ohio	4 1 1007	100,000 200,000 2,000,000 500,000 150,000	100,000 200,000 1,000,000 50,000 50,000	6,190 18,077 52,047 9,820 8,885
Total	1	4, 250, 000	1,870,000	152, 469
Flour City National Bank, Rochester, N. Y	Dec. 30, 1905 Sept. 15, 1906	300,000 50,000	296, 200 12, 000	41, 250 2, 275
Total		350,000	308, 200	43,525
First National Bank, Yoakum, Tex	1	50,000	12,500	3,720
Total.	,	50,000	12,500	3,720
Grand total		44, 155, 000	19, 334, 824	828,905

No. 63.—National Banks in Liquidation under Section 7, Act July 12, 1882, with Date of Expiration of Charter, Circulation Issued and Outstanding October 31, 1909.

	D-1 6		Circula	ation.
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.
First National Bank, Pontiac, Mich First National Bank, Washington, Iowa First National Bank, Fremont, Ohio Second National Bank, Dayton, Ohio First National Bank, Girard, Pa	Dec. 31,1881 Apr. 11,1882 May 22,1882 May 26,1882 June 1,1882	\$50,000 100,000 100,000 300,000 100,000	\$88, 890 88, 565 90, 000 262, 941 90, 000	\$2,147 1,615 2,013 3,944 1,950
Total		650,000	620, 396	11,669
First National Bank, Xenia, Ohio First National Bank, Peru, III. First National Bank, Elmira, N. Y First National Bank, Chittenango, N. Y	Feb. 24, 1883 dododododododo	120, 000 100, 000 100, 000 150, 000	108, 000 45, 000 90, 000 135, 000	2, 125 1, 597 2, 195 3, 043
Total		470,000	378,000	8,960
First National Bank, Eaton, Ohio First National Bank, Leominster, Mass. First National Bank, Winona, Minn. American National Bank, Hallowell, Me. First National Bank, Attica, Ind	July 4, 1884 July 5, 1884 July 21, 1884 Sept. 10, 1884 Oct. 28, 1884	50, 000 300, 000 50, 000 75, 000 56, 000	44, 300 244, 400 44, 200 67, 500 50, 400	1,530 3,150 1,431 378 1,761
Total		531,000	450, 800	8,250
Citizens' National Bank, Indianapolis, Ind. First National Bank, North East, Pa. First National Bank, Galva, Ill First National Bank, Galva, Ill First National Bank, Horntown, Ind Muncie National Bank, Muncle, Ind. Merchants' National Bank, Evansville, Ind Saybrook National Bank, Essex, Conn. Union National Bank, Albany, N. Y Battenkill National Bank, Manchester, Vt First National Bank, Owosso, Mich. Coventry National Bank, Keokuk, Iowa Tolland County National Bank, Tolland, Conn. City National Bank, Hartford, Conn. West River National Bank, Jamaica, Vt.  Total.  National Bank, Lebanon, Tenn. Total.  Greene County National Bank, Springfield Mo. Union Stock Yards National Bank, Chicago, Ill	Aug. 30, 1886	300, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 200, 000 250, 000 75, 000 60, 000 100, 000 100, 000 550, 000 2, 345, 000 50, 000 50, 000	87, 800 24, 550 36, 600 43, 740 161, 000 90, 800 61, 200 47, 700 47, 700 48, 000 44, 100 90, 000 54, 000 1, 076, 990 24, 550 24, 550 22, 500 45, 000	7, 369 1, 220 1, 366 1, 390 4, 990 5, 881 1, 345 5, 510 1, 320 2, 128 2, 1, 999 1, 950 4, 672 5, 113 1, 433 44, 686 2, 190 2, 190 1, 773 1, 433
Total		600,000	67,500	3,206
First National Bank, Decatur, Mich. First National Bank, Mason, Mich. First National Bank, Holly, Mich.	Sept. 20, 1890 Oct. 28, 1890 Oct. 31, 1890	50,000 50,000 60,000	$\begin{array}{c} 11,250 \\ 13,500 \\ 24,950 \end{array}$	1,324 1,380 1,222
Total		160,000	49,700	3,926
German National Bank, Evansville, Ind. Farmers' and Merchants' National Bank, Vandalia, Ill. National Bank, Chester, S. C	Dec. 24,1890 Jan. 10,1891 Mar. 2,1891	250,000 100,000 100,000	98,030 22,500 33,250	4,211 1,520 1,735
Total		450,000	153, 780	7,466
First National Bank, Burlington, Wis	Dec. 19,1891 Mar. 5,1892 July 11,1892 July 17,1892	50,000 185,000 80,000 150,000	10,750 36,700 67,850 33,750	1,154 1,220 2,320 2,447
Total		465,000	149,050	7,141
First National Bank, Petaluma, Cal	1	200,000	42,900	930
Total		200,000	42,900	930

No. 63.—National Banks in Liquidation under Section 7, Act June 12, 1882, with Date of Expiration of Charter, Circulation Issued and Outstanding October 31, 1909—Continued.

			Circulation.		
Name and location of bank.	Date of liquidation.	Capital.	Issued.	Out- standing.	
First National Bank, Nunda, N. Y Union National Bank, Phillips, Me Perkiomen National Bank, Pennsburg, Pa	Apr. 26, 1895	\$50,000 50,000 100,000	\$11,250 36,838 22,500	\$674 1,397 1,530	
Total		200,000	70,588	3,601	
Second National Bank, Richmond, Ky	Nov. 4,1897	200,000	45,000	2,960	
Total		200,000	45,000	2,960	
Manistee National Bank, Manistee, Mich	Dec. 3,1901	100,000	37,900	6,550	
Total	! !	100,000	37,900	6,550	
Second National Bank, Mauch Chunk, Pa.  First National Bank, Felicity, Ohio  Second National Bank, Fall River, Mass First National Bank, Conneautville, Pa.  First National Bank, Salem, Mass.  Second National Bank, Norwich, Conn  Deposit National Bank, Deposit, N. Y  First National Bank, Norwalk, Ohio  Second National Bank, Galesburg, Ill.	Jan. 31, 1903 Feb. 24, 1903 do	150,000 50,000 150,000 50,000 300,000 200,000 100,000 50,000	152, 849 12, 500 121, 360 14, 443 54, 312 53, 418 28, 351 13, 395 27, 306	12, 984 1, 590 12, 439 3, 023 10, 747 6, 568 4, 613 2, 378 4, 486	
Total		1,150,000	477,934	58,828	
Union National Bank, Weymouth, Mass	July 26,1904	200,000	74,846	13,662	
Total		200,000	74,846	13,662	
Farmers' National Bank, Lancaster, Pa Chestertown National Bank, Chestertown, Md Oxford National Bank, Oxford, Mass. Grafton National Bank, Grafton, Mass. First National Bank, Corunna, Mich. First National Bank, Chicopee, Mass. National Landholders Bank, Kingston, R. I. North Granville Nat'l Bank, North Granville, N. Y. National Bank of Raleigh, Raleigh, N. C.	Dec. 1,1904 Jan. 2,1905 Jan. 26,1905 Mar. 1,1905 Apr. 3,1905 Lune 3,1905	450,000 60,000 50,000 75,000 50,000 150,000 105,000 85,000 225,000	30,000 25,000 50,000 40,000 30,000 65,000 50,000	21, 562 4, 762 4, 435 18, 205 7, 196 7, 972 7, 416 7, 325	
Total		1,250,000	415,000	78,873	
Union National Bank, Detroit, Mich	Mar. 29, 1906 July 10, 1906	200,000 63,000	50,000 15,000	14, 415 8, 300	
Total	ļ	263,000	65,000	22,715	
Houston National Bank, Houston, Tex	Mar. 28, 1909	100,000	25,000	18,000	
Total	!	100,000	25,000	18,000	
Grand total	ļ	9, 384, 000	4, 225, 434	303,553	

No. 64.—National Banks which have been Placed in the Hands of Receiv Date of Failure, Cause of Failure, Dividends Paid while Solvent, Redeem Circulation, the Amount Redeemed, and the Amount Outstand

	Name and location of bank.		Organiz	ation.		Total dividends paid during existence as a national bank- ing associa- tion.		
İ		Char- ter num- ber.	Date.	Capital.	Sur- plus.	Amount.	Per cent.	
1	First National Bank, Attica, N. Y	199	Jan. 14,1864	\$50,000		g		
2 3	Venango National Bank, Franklin, Pa. Merchants' N. B., Washington, D. C	1176 627	May 20, 1865 Dec. 14, 1864	300,000 200,000		ts fro		
	Total					repoi		
4 5 6 7 8 9	First National Bank, Medina, N. Y Tennessee N. B., Memphis, Tenn First National Bank, Selma, Ala First National Bank, New Orleans, La. National Unadilla B., Unadilla, N. Y. Farmers & Cits' N. B., Brooklyn, N. Y. Croton National Bank, New York, N. Y.	229 1225 1537 162 1463 1223 1556	Feb. 3, 1864 June 5, 1865 Aug. 24, 1865 Dec. 18, 1863 July 17, 1865 June 5, 1865 Sept. 9, 1865	50,000 100,000 100,000 500,000 150,000 300,000 200,000	\$1,780	Law requiring dividend reports from banks went into effect Mar. 3, 1869.		
	Total					required w		
11 12 13	First National Bank, Bethel, Conn First National Bank, Keokuk, Iowa National Bank of Vicksburg, Miss	1141 80 803	May 15, 1865 Sept. 9, 1863 Feb. 14, 1865	69,000 50,000 50,000	2,236	Law		
	Total							
14 15	First National Bank, Rockford, Ill First N. B. of Nevada, Austin, Nev	429 1331	May 20,1864 June 23,1865	50,000 155,000	465	\$7,500	4.9	
	Total							
16 17 18 19 20 21	Ocean National Bank, New York, N. Y. Union Square N. B., New York, N. Y. Eighth National Bank, New York, N. Y. Fourth N. B., Philadelphia, Pa. Waverly National Bank, Waverly, N. Y. First National Bank, Fort Smith, Ark	1232 1691 384 286 1192 1631	June 6,1865 Mar. 13,1869 Apr. 16,1864 Feb. 26,1864 May 29,1865 Feb. 6,1866	1,000,000 250,000 250,000 100,000 106,100 50,000	9,424	421,052 140,000 24,403 18,000	42.1 56.0 23.0 36.0	
	Total		•••••					
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	Scandinavian N. B., Chicago, Ill	1978 1473 1937 1388 26 1372 1548 1378 436 1825 21	May 7,1872 July 21,1865 Feb. 15,1872 July 1,1865 July 16,1863 July 1,1865 Sept. 1,1865 July 1,1865 July 1,1865 July 24,1864 May 27,1871 June 29,1863	250,000 175,000 500,000 300,000 750,000 140,000 120,000 100,000 600,000 50,000	59,472	103, 250 25, 000 183, 000 805, 000 429, 250 134, 200 97, 770 102, 666 108, 000 42, 000	59. 0 5. 0 61. 0 161. 1 57. 2 95. 9 81. 5 102. 6 18. 0 84. 0	
	Total							
33 34 35	First National Bank, Anderson, Ind First National Bank, Topeka, Kans First National Bank, Norfolk, Va	1660 271	July 31,1863 Aug. 23,1866 Feb. 23,1864	50,000 50,000 100,000		31,150 46,000 90,500	62.3 92.0 90.5	
	Total							
36 37	Gibson County N. B., Princeton, Ind First National Bank of Utah, Salt Lake	2066 1695	Nov. 30, 1872 Nov. 15, 1869	50,000 100,000		6,000 125,000	12.0 125.0	
38 39 40	City, Utah. Cook County N. B., Chicago, Ill. First National Bank, Tiffin, Ohio Charlottesville National Bank, Charlottesville, Va.	1845 900 1468	July 8,1871 Mar. 16,1865 July 19,1865	300,000 100,000 100,000		53,333 108,279 149,245	17.8 108.2 149.2	
	Total	·····				<u> </u>		

ERS, TOGETHER WITH CAPITAL AND SURPLUS AT DATE OF ORGANIZATION AND AT CIRCULATION ISSUED, LAWFUL MONEY DEPOSITED WITH THE TREASURER TO ING OCTOBER 31, 1909.

			_					_
	Failu	ires.		Lawful money de- posited.		Circulation.		
Capital.	Surplus.	Receiver appointed.	Cause of failure.	posited.	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.	
\$50,000		Apr. 14,1865	w	\$44,400	<b>\$44</b> , 400	\$44, 167	\$233	1
300,000 200,000		May 1,1866 May 8,1866	U U	85,000 180,000	85,000 180,000	84, 804 179, 469	196 531	2 3
500,000				265,000	265,000	264, 273	727	
50,000 100,000 100,000 500,000 120,000 300,000 200,000	\$2,288 20,435 4,788 37,903	Mar. 13, 1867 Mar. 21, 1867 Apr. 30, 1867 May 20, 1867 Aug. 20, 1867 Sept. 6, 1867 Oct. 1, 1867	T V B Q W U G	40,000 90,000 85,000 180,000 100,000 253,900 180,000	40,000 90,000 85,000 180,000 100,000 253,900 180,000	39, 761 89, 778 84, 611 178, 921 99, 830 252, 958 179, 727	239 222 389 1,079 170 942 273	4 5 6 7 8 9 10
1,370,000				928,900	928,900	925, 586	3,314	
60,000 100,000 50,000	4,610 20,000 5,000	Feb. 28,1868 Mar. 3,1868 Apr. 24,1868	N Q N	26, 300 90, 000 25, 500	26, 300 90, 000 25, 500	26,170 89,669 25,443	130 331 57	11 12 13
210,000		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		141,800	141,800	141, 282	518	
50,000 250,000	1,400 5,580	Mar. 15,1869 Oct. 14,1869	B U	45,000 129,700	45,000 129,700	44,753 128,797	247 903	14 15
300,000				174,700	174,700	173,550	1,150	
1,000,000 200,000 250,000 200,000 106,100 50,000	150,000 40,000 33,905 27,139 2,509	Dec. 13,1871 Dec. 15,1871 do. Dec. 20,1871 Apr. 23,1872 May 2,1872	V U F U U V	800,000 50,000 243,393 179,000 71,000 45,000	800,000 50,000 243,393 179,000 71,000 45,000	794, 017 49, 781 241, 435 178, 000 70, 166 44, 550	5, 983 219 1, 958 1, 000 834 450	16 17 18 19 20 21
1,806,100				1,388,393	1,388,393	1,377,949	10, 444	
250,000 175,000 500,000 300,000 500,000 750,000 400,000 200,000 100,000 600,000 50,000	17,000 3,045 56,000 108,000 56,027 18,302 11,801 16,000 14,161 25,000	Dec. 12, 1872 Dec. 31, 1872 Mar. 18, 1873 Apr. 28, 1873 Sept. 19, 1873 Sept. 22, 1873 Sept. 25, 1873do Oct. 18, 1873 Oct. 23, 1873 Oct. 24, 1873	B M A V R R P W U	135, 000 118, 900 450, 000 450, 000 234, 000 360, 000 179, 200 90, 000 360, 000 45, 000	135,000 118,900 450,000 100,000 450,000 234,000 360,000 179,200 90,000 360,000 45,000	134, 801 117, 896 448, 925 98, 922 443, 969 231, 187 357, 460 177, 600 89, 074 357, 500 44, 575	199 1, 004 1, 075 1, 078 6, 031 2, 813 2, 540 1, 600 926 2, 500 425	22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32
3, 825, 000		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		2, 522, 100	2, 522, 100	2, 501, 909	20, 191	
50,000 100,000 100,000	23, 839 7, 000 3, 000	Nov. 23, 1873 Dec. 16, 1873 June 3, 1874	P P G	45,000 90,000 95,000	45,000 90,000 95,000	44, 275 89, 265 93, 835	725 735 1,165	33 34 35
250,000				230,000	230,000	227, 375	2,625	
50,000 150,000	1,000 18,719	Nov. 28, 1874 Dec. 10, 1874	X V	43, 800 118, 191	43, 800 118, 191	43, 615 117, 480	185 711	36 37
500, 000 100, 000 200, 000	80, 000 20, 000 22, 254	Feb. 1, 1875 Oct. 22, 1875 Oct. 28, 1875	V E U	285, 100 45, 000 146, 585	285, 100 45, 000 146, 585	283, 778 44, 206 144, 970	1,322 794 1,615	38 39 40
1,000,000				638, 676	638, 676	634, 049	4, 627	

No. 64.—NATIONAL BANKS WHICH HAVE BEEN PLACED IN THE HANDS OF

Miners' N. B., Georgetown, Colo.   2199   Oct. 30, 1874   \$4150, 000   134, 003   134.	7	Name and location of bank.			Organiz	sation.		Total div paid du existence national ing asse- tion	ring e as a bank- ocia-
Forman			ter num-	l	ate.	Capital.		Amount.	Per cent.
First N. B., Greenfield, Ohio a	42 43 44 45 46 47 48	First National Bank, Osceola, Iowa First National Bank, Osceola, Iowa First National Bank, La Crosse, Wis City National Bank, Chicago, Ill Watkins National Bank, Watkins, N.Y.	276 2298 1776 1954 1313 818 456	Feb. Sept.	24, 1864 18, 1875 26, 1871	100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 250,000 75,000		23, 500 25, 000 31, 500 182, 500 85, 450	3. 0 184. 0 46. 1 50. 0 63. 0 73. 0 113. 9 73. 9
First National Bank, Winchester, III.   1484   1487   1487   1488   14	i	Total							
Total.  Third National Bank, Chicago, Ill	51 52	First N. B., Greenfield, Ohio a		Apr. Aug. Jan.	1, 1865 5, 1863 9, 1865	50,000 200,000 60,000 67,000		143,000 222,319	160. 6 71. 5 370. 5 1000. 0
Total.  Third National Bank, Chicago, Ill	55 56 57 58	First National Bank, Winchester, Ill N. Exchange B., Minneapolis, Minn N. B. of State of Mo., St. Louis, Mo First National Bank, Delphi, Ind First National Bank, Georgetown, Colo. Lock Haven N. B., Lock Haven, Pa	1484 719 1665 1949 1991 1273	July Jan. Oct. Mar. May June	25, 1865 16, 1865 30, 1866 25, 1872 31, 1872 14, 1865	3,410,300 100,000 50,000		124,000 45,000	143. 5 248. 0 45. 0
First National Bank, Ashass City, Mo. 1995 Gommercial N. B., Kansas City, Mo. 1995 First National Bank, Ashland, Pa.a. 403 First National Bank, Ashland, Pa.a. 403 First National Bank, Ashland, Pa.a. 403 First National Bank, Ashland, Pa.a. 403 First National Bank, Ashland, Pa.a. 403 First National Bank, Allentown, Pa.a. 404 First National Bank, Allentown, Pa.a. 405 First National Bank, Ashland, Pa.a. 407 First National Bank, Dallas, Tex. 2157 People's National Bank, Lelena, Mont. 2105 First National Bank, Bozeman, Mont. 2105 First National Bank, Bozeman, Mont. 2027 First National Bank, Bozeman, Mont. 2027 Marchants' N. B., Fort Scott, Kans. 1927 Marchants' N. B., Fort Scott, Kans. 1927 Marchants' N. B., Port Scott, Kans. 1927 Marchants' N. B., Port Scott, Kans. 1927 Marchants' N. B., Port Scott, Kans. 1927 Marchants' N. B., Port Scott, Kans. 1927 Marchants' N. B., Port Scott, Kans. 1927 Marchants' N. B., Port Scott, Kans. 1927 Marchants' N. B., Port Scott, Kans. 1927 Marchants' N. B., Port Scott, Kans. 1927 Marchants' N. B., Port Scott, Kans. 1927 Marchants' N. B., Port Scott, Kans. 1927 Marchants' N. B., Port Scott, Kans. 1927 Marchants' N. B., Saratoga Spgs., N. Y. 1227 Marchants' N. B., Saratoga Spgs., N. Y. 1227 Marchants' N. B., Saratoga Spgs., N. Y. 1227 National Bank of Poultney, Vt. 1200 Marchants' N. B., Saratoga Spgs., N. Y. 1227 National Bank of Poultney, Vt. 1200 Marchants' N. B., Saratoga Spgs., N. Y. 1227 First National Bank, Monticello, Ind. 2208 Mar. 11, 1864 Marchants' N. B., Saratoga Spgs., N. Y. 1227 First National Bank, Monticello, Ind. 2208 Mar. 11, 1864 Marchants' N. B., Newark, N. J. 52 Marchants' N. B., Newark, N. J. 52 Marchants' N. B., Newark, N. J. 52 Marchants' N. B., Newark, N. J. 52 Marchants' N. B., Newark, N. J. 52 Marchants' N. B., Newark, N. J. 52 Marchants' N. B., Newark, N. J. 52 Marchants' N. B., Newark, N. J. 52 Marchants' N. B., Newark, N. J. 52 Marchants' N. B., Newark, N. J. 52 Marchants' N. B., Newark, N. J. 52 Marchants' N. B., Newark, N. J. 52 Marchants' N. B., Newark,				<b>.</b>					
Total.  Total.  First N. B., Warrensburg, Mo	61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71	Third National Bank, Chicago, Ill		June Apr. Apr. Dec. Mar. June July May Aug. Jan.	23, 1865 3, 1872 27, 1864 5, 1864 16, 1863 5, 1864 13, 1865 16, 1874 13, 1873 14, 1872 20, 1872	100,000 100,000 60,000 100,000 100,000 200,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	1,000 7,214	540, 500 25, 000 187, 131 132, 250 86, 692 205, 940 45, 750 10, 000 20, 000 34, 731	862. 5 19. 0 540. 5 25. 0 311. 9 264. 5 86. 7 102. 9 45. 7 10. 0 40. 0 69. 5 8. 0
First National Bank, Butler, Pa.   309   Mar. 11, 1864   50,000   139,000   278.			:		. <b></b>				
Total	75 76 77 78 79 80	First N. B., Warrensburg, Mo	2358 1734 1227 49 1200 2208	Aug. May Dec.	5, 1863 31, 1865 3, 1874	250,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 50,000	11,872	113,000 392,125 92,000	113. 0 392. 1 92. 0 14. 8 278. 0
82       First National Bank, Meadville, Pa.       115       Oct. 27,1863       70,000       248,400       354.         83       First National Bank, Newark, N. J.       52       Aug. 7,1863       125,000       605,250       484.         84       First National Bank, Brattleboro, Vt. 470       470       June 30,1864       100,000       387,000       387,000       387.         7 Otal.       500,000       500,000       251,802       1,198,000       228,7500       287.       287.       287.       287.       500,000       251,802       1,198,000       287.       287.       287.       287.       75,000       387.       287.       75,000       387.       287.       75,000       387.       389.       76,000       75,000       387.       389.       50,000       91,955       183.         89       Vermont N. B., St. Albans, Vt.       1583.       Oct. 11,1865       200,000       186,000       93.			<u> </u>	·					
85     Mechanics' N. B., Newark, N. J.     1251     June 9, 1865     500,000 251,802 1,198,000 238, 500 287, 500 287, 500 287, 500 30.       86     First National Bank, Buffalo, N. Y.     235     Feb. 5, 1864 Nov. 9, 1877     500,000 251,802 1,198,000 287, 500 287, 500 287, 500 30.       Total.     Total.     500,000 251,802 1,198,000 287, 500 287, 500 30.       88     First N. B. of Union Mills, Union City, Pa.     110     Oct. 23,1863 50,000 30.     50,000 30.     91,955 183.       89     Vermont N. B., St. Albans, Vt.     1583     Oct. 11,1865 200,000 30.     186,000 93.	83		52	Oct. Aug. June	27, 1863 7, 1863 30, 1864	125,000		248, 400 605, 250	354. 8 484. 2 387. 0
87 Pacific National Bank, Boston, Mass 2373 Nov. 9,1877 250,000 75,000 30.  Total		Total			· · · · · · · · · · · ·				
88 First N. B. of Union Mills, Union City, Pa. 99 Vermont N. B., St. Albans, Vt. 1583 Oct. 11, 1865 200,000 186,000 93.	85 86 87	First National Bank, Buffalo, N. Y	235	Feb.	5, 1864	100,000	251, 802	287, 500	239. 6 287. 5 30. 0
Pa. Vermont N. B., St. Albans, Vt 1583 Oct. 11, 1865 200, 000 186, 000 93.		Total		<b></b> -	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •				
89 Vermont N. B., St. Albans, Vt	88		110	Oct.	23, 1863	50,000		91,955	183. 9
Total	89		1583	Oct.	11, 1865	200,000		186,000	93. 0
		Total							

a Formerly in voluntary liquidation.

	Failu	ıres.		Lawful money de- posited.		Circulation.		•
Capital.	Surplus.	Receiver appointed.	Cause of failure.	position.	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.	
\$150,000 200,000 30,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 250,000 75,000 60,000	\$968 10,000 25,000 130,000 3,000 12,000	Jan. 24, 1876 Feb. 1, 1876 do Feb. 25, 1876 Mar. 13, 1876 Apr. 11, 1876 May 17, 1876 July 12, 1876 Sept. 23, 1876	V V N V P P V G B	\$45,000 85,700 27,000 45,000 45,000 45,000 137,209 67,500 43,200	\$45,000 85,700 27,000 45,000 45,000 45,000 137,209 67,500 43,200	\$44,725 83,235 26,910 44,590 44,775 44,288 134,606 66,254 42,701	\$275 2, 465 90 410 225 712 2, 603 1, 246 499	41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49
965,000		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		540,609	540,609	532,084	8,525	
50,000 200,000 132,000 67,000	10,000 30,000 28,538	Dec. 12,1876 Jan. 27,1877 Feb. 13,1877 Mar. 12,1877	U B B M	29, 662 177, 200 92, 092 60, 300	29,662 177,200 92,092 60,300	28,734 175,230 90,327 59,420	928 1,970 1,765 880	50 51 52 53
50,000 100,000 2,500,000 50,000 75,000 120,000	17, 135 20, 000 248, 775 20, 000 65, 000 8, 000	Mar. 16, 1877 May 24, 1877 June 23, 1877 July 20, 1877 Aug. 18, 1877 Aug. 20, 1877	W M O W U V	45,000 90,000 296,274 45,000 45,000 71,200	45, 000 90, 000 296, 274 45, 000 45, 000 71, 200	44, 288 88, 990 281, 335 44, 310 44, 705 70, 308	712 1,010 14,939 690 295 892	54 55 56 57 58 59
3, 344, 000				951,728	951,728	927,647	24,081	
750, 000 200, 000 500, 000 100, 000 112, 500 100, 000 250, 000 200, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000	200, 000 10, 000 25, 000 6, 392 19, 000 25, 000 220, 000 24, 000 5, 000 8, 000 7, 000 13, 500	Nov. 24, 1877 Dec. 1, 1877 Feb. 11, 1878 do Feb. 28, 1878 Apr. 15, 1878 Apr. 15, 1878 June 8, 1878 June 8, 1878 do Sept. 14, 1878 Sept. 14, 1878 Oct. 1, 1878	VVXVVVNVPVQQXN	597, 840 45,000 44,490 44,500 75,554 89,200 78,641 7,002 114,220 29,800 89,300 44,400 35,328 27,000	597, 840 45, 000 44, 490 44, 500 75, 554 89, 200 78, 641 7, 002 114, 220 29, 800 89, 300 44, 400 35, 328 27, 000	587, 361 44, 560 42, 500 43, 678 74, 496 87, 432 76, 269 6, 277 112, 515 29, 420 88, 941 43, 830 34, 718 26, 790	10, 479 440 1, 990 822 1, 058 1, 768 2, 372 725 1, 705 380 359 570 610 210	60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73
2,612,500				1,322,275	1,322,275	1,298,787	23, 488	
100,000 130,000 500,000 100,000 200,000 100,000 50,000	10,600 2,000 125,000 40,476 70,000 4,000 2,000 10,600	Nov. 1,1878 do Dec. 20,1878 Feb. 11,1879 Mar. 15,1879 Apr. 7,1879 July 18,1879 July 23,1879	X P B X X X N E	45,000 62,500 42,795 86,900 91,465 90,000 27,000 71,165	45,000 62,500 42,795 86,900 91,465 90,000 27,000 71,165	44, 237 61, 206 39, 980 85, 288 88, 713 88, 517 26, 614 70, 620	763 294 2,815 1,612 2,752 1,483 386 1,545	74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81
1,230,000				516,825	516,825	505, 175	11,650	
100,000 300,000 300,000	20,000 62,584 57,000	June 9,1880 June 14,1880 June 19,1880	R F N	89, 500 326, 643 90, 000	89, 500 326, 643 90, 000	87, 102 319, 660 86, 238	2,398 6,983 3,762	82 83 84
700,000				506, 143	506, 143	493,000	13, 143	
500,000 100,000 961,300	400,000 50,000	Nov. 2,1881 Apr. 22,1882 May 22,1882	C P S	449, 900 99, 500 450, 000	449, 900 99, 500 450, 000	440, 939 97, 705 447, 398	8,961 1,795 2,602	85 86 87
1,561,300		<b>.</b>		999, 400	999, 400	986, 042	13, 358	
50,000	13, 455	Mar. 24,1883	s	43,000	43,000	41,803	1, 197	88
200,000	25,000	Aug. 9,1883	v	65, 200	65, 200	62,733	2,467	89
250,000	•••••			108, 200	108, 200	104, 536	3,664	

No. 64.—NATIONAL BANKS WHICH HAVE BEEN PLACED IN THE HANDS OF

•	Name and location of bank.		Organiz	ation.		Total div paid du existence national ing asso tion	ring e as a bank- ocia-
		Char- ter num- ber.	Date.	Capital.	Sur- plus.	Amount.	Per cent.
90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98 99	First National Bank, Leadville, Colo City N. B., Lawrenceburg, Ind. a First National Bank, St. Albans, Vt First National Bank, Monmouth, Ill. Marine National Bank, New York, N. Y. Hot Springs N. B., Hot Springs, Ark. Richmond N. B., Richmond, Ind First N. B., Livingston, Mont First National Bank, Albion, N. Y. First N. B., Jamestown, N. Dak. Logan N. B., West Liberty, Ohio	2420 2889 269 2751 1215 2887 2090 3006 166 2578 2942	Mar. 19,1879 Feb. 24,1883 Feb. 20,1864 July 7,1882 June 3,1865 Feb. 17,1883 Mar. 5,1873 July 16,1883 Dec. 22,1863 Oct. 25,1881 May 7,1883	\$60,000 100,000 100,000 75,000 400,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	\$2,000	\$63,000 3,000 197,000 15,000 659,643 3,000 274,000 170,500	105.0 3.0 197.0 20.0 164.9 6.0 101.5
101	Total N. P. Widdletown N. V.	1070	Terms 14 100%	900,000	00.100	950,000	170.0
101 102 103 104	Middletown N. B., Middletown, N. Y. Farmers' National Bank, Bushnell, Ill. Schoharie, N. Y. Exchange National Bank, Norfolk, Va	1276 1791 1510 1137	June 14, 1865 Feb. 18, 1871 Aug. 9, 1865 May 13, 1865	200,000 50,000 100,000 100,000	23, 128	356, 000 38, 500 337, 500	178. 0 77. 0 337. 5
	Total						
105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112	First National Bank, Lake City, Minn. Lancaster N. B., Clinton, Mass. First N. B., Sloux Falls, S. Dak. First N. B., Wahpeton, N. Dak First National Bank, Angelica, N. Y. City National Bank, Williamsport, Pa. Abington N. B., Abington. Mass. b. First National Bank, Blair, Nebr.	1740 583 2465 2624 564 2139 1386 2724	Nov. 29, 1870 Nov. 22, 1864 Mar. 15, 1880 Feb. 2, 1882 Nov. 3, 1864 Mar. 17, 1874 July 1, 1865 June 7, 1882	50,000 200,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 150,000 50,000	32, 894 	10,000 12,000 186,000 38,500	190. 3 142. 5 20. 0 24. 0 186. 0 38. 5 204. 9 46. 0
	Total						
113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120	First National Bank, Pine Bluff, Ark Palatka National Bank, Palatka, Fla Fidelity N. B., Cincinnati, Ohio Henrietta N. B., Henrietta, Tex National Bank of Sumter, S. C First National Bank, Dansville, N. Y. First National Bank, Corry, Pa Stafford N. B., Stafford Springs, Conn.	2776 3266 3461 3022 3082 75 605 686	Sept. 18, 1882 Nov. 20, 1884 Feb. 27, 1886 Aug. 8, 1883 Nov 26, 1883 Sept. 4, 1863 Dec. 6, 1864 Jan. 7, 1865	50,000 50,000 1,000,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 150,000	10,000	2, 784 12, 250 13, 500 75, 825 168, 500 306, 000	
	Total						
121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128	Fifth National Bank, St. Louis, Mo. Metropolitan N. B. of Cineinnati, Ohio. First National Bank, Auburn, N. Y Commercial N. B., Dubuque, Iowa. State National Bank, Raleigh, N. C. Second National Bank, Xenia, Ohio Madison N. B., Madison, S. Dak Lowell National Bank, Lowell, Mich.	231 1801	Dec. 12,1882 July 12,1881 Feb. 4,1864 Mar. 11,1871 June 17,1868 Feb. 24,1864 Dec. 7,1886 June 14,1865	200,000 500,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 60,000 50,000 50,000		266,000 146,806	37.5 43.0 266.0 146.8 463.3 10.0 318.9
	Total						
129 130	California N. B., San Francisco, Cal First National Bank, Anoka, Minn	3592 2800	Oct. 20, 1886 Sept. 14, 1882	200, 000 50, 000		18,000	36. 0
	Total		<b></b>				
131 132 133 134 135 136	National Bank of Shelbyville, Tenn First National Bank, Sheffield, Ala Third National Bank, Malone, N. Y First National Bank, Abilene, Kans Harper National Bank, Harper, Kans Gloucester City National Bank, Gloucester City, N. J.	3366 2427 3431 3936	Oct. 29, 1874 Jan. 14, 1887 July 15, 1885 June 23, 1879 Jan. 6, 1886 Oct. 26, 1888	50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	1,000	2,000 75,350 10,000	163. 2 4. 0 150. 6 20. 0
137 138 139	Park National Bank, Chicago, Ill State National Bank, Wellington, Kans. Kingman N. B., Kingman, Kans	3502 3564 3559	May 11, 1886 Oct. 1, 1886 Sept. 16, 1886	200, 000 50, 000 75, 000		24,000 5,000 20,500	12. 0 10. 0 27. 3
1	Total		ļ				

a Formerly-in voluntary liquidation.

	Fail	ures.		Lawful money de- posited.		Circulation.		
Capital.	Surplus.	Receiver appointed.	Cause of failure.	•	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.	
\$60, 000 100, 000 100, 000 75, 000 400, 000 50, 000 250, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000	\$15,000 40,000 15,000 225,000 180 33,000 20,000 12,500 1,000	Jan. 24,1884 Mar. 11,1884 Apr. 22,1884do May 13,1884 July 23,1884 July 23,1884 Aug. 25,1884 Aug. 26,1884 Oct. 18,1884	BGPBTEHXBEP	\$53, 000 77, 000 89, 980 27, 000 260, 100 40, 850 158, 900 11, 240 90, 000 18, 650 23, 400	\$53,000 77,000 89,980 27,000 260,100 40,850 158,900 11,240 90,000 18,650 23,400	\$52, 210 76, 335 88, 148 26, 820 252, 308 40, 570 152, 095 11, 110 87, 315 18, 430 23, 220	\$790 665 1, 832 180 7, 792 280 6, 805 130 2, 685 220 180	90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98 99
1,285,000				850, 120	850, 120	828, 561	21, 559	
200, 000 50, 000 50, 000 300, 000	40,000 7,500 15,000 150,000	Nov. 29, 1884 Dec. 17, 1884 Mar. 23, 1885 Apr. 9, 1885	I L B O	176, 000 44, 000 38, 350 228, 200	176, 000 44, 000 38, 350 228, 200	172, 785 42, 955 36, 920 223, 272	3, 215 1, 045 1, 430 4, 928	101 102 103 104
600,000				<b>4</b> 86, 550	486, 550	475, 932	10,618	
50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 100, 000 150, 000 50, 000	10,000 20,000 30,447 4,000 20,100 12,500 25,300 11,000	Jan. 4, 1886 Jan. 20, 1886 Mar. 11, 1886 Apr. 8, 1886 Apr. 19, 1886 May 4, 1886 Aug. 2, 1886 Sept. 8, 1886	E B J A D L U	44, 420 72, 360 10, 740 17, 120 89, 000 43, 140 25, 425 26, 180	44, 420 72, 360 10, 740 17, 120 89, 000 43, 140 25, 425 26, 180	43, 355 69, 420 10, 485 16, 880 86, 773 41, 975 25, 425 25, 835	1,065 2,940 255 240 2,227 1,165	105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112
650,000				328, 385	328, 385	320, 148	8, 237	
50,000 50,000 1,000,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 200,000	20,000 50,000 8,000 10,000 15,000 10,183 24,000	Nov. 20, 1886 June 3, 1887 June 27, 1887 Aug. 17, 1887 Aug. 24, 1887 Sept. 8, 1887 Oct. 11, 1887 Oct. 17, 1887	V V B K A B V B	26, 280 19, 210 90, 000 11, 250 11, 250 15, 730 73, 829 139, 048	26, 280 19, 210 90, 000 11, 250 11, 250 15, 730 73, 829 139, 048	25, 855 19, 010 89, 262 11, 080 11, 140 14, 465 71, 278 135, 670	425 200 738 170 110 1,265 2,551 3,378	113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120
1, 550, 000				386, 597	386, 597	377, 760	8,837	
300, 000 1, 000, 000 150, 000 100, 000 100, 000 150, 000 50, 000 50, 000	30, 000 180, 000 20, 000 14, 000 3, 000 10, 000	Nov. 15, 1887 Feb. 10, 1888 Feb. 20, 1888 Apr. 2, 1888 Apr. 11, 1888 May 9, 1888 June 23, 1888 Sept. 19, 1888	F V R V B V S W	44, 430 277, 745 63, 446 62, 170 22, 500 48, 470 11, 250 27, 800	44, 430 277, 745 63, 446 62, 170 22, 500 48, 470 11, 250 27, 800	43, 675 274, 155 60, 147 59, 967 21, 305 46, 025 11, 178 25, 818	755 3,590 3,299 2,203 1,195 2,445 72 1,982	121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128
1, 900, 000				557, 811	557, 811	542, 270	15, 541	
200, 000 50, 000	10,000 4,300	Jan. 14, 1889 Apr. 22, 1889	Q B	45,000 11,250	45,000 11,250	44, 760 11, 047	240 203	129 130
250,000				56, 250	56, 250	55, 807	443	
50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	25,000 400 17,600	Dec. 13, 1889 Dec. 23, 1889 Dec. 30, 1889 Jan. 21, 1890 Feb. 10, 1890 June 12, 1890	QVW FFF F	16,710 22,500 10,750 21,240 10,750 11,250	16, 710 22, 500 10, 750 21, 240 10, 750 11, 250	16, 205 22, 120 10, 645 20, 555 10, 700 11, 175	505 380 105 685 50 75	131 132 133 134 135 136
200, 000 50, 000 100, 000	21,000 3,915 1,000	July 14, 1890 Sept. 25, 1890 Oct. 2, 1890	F W X	45,000 11,250 22,000	$\begin{array}{c} 45,000 \\ 11,250 \\ 22,000 \end{array}$	44,300 11,160 21,585	700 90 415	137 138 139
I—					171, 450	168, 445	3,005	

No. 64.—NATIONAL BANKS WHICH HAVE BEEN PLACED IN THE HANDS OF

	Name and location of bank.		Organiz	ation.		Total divipald du existence national ing asso	ring e as a bank- cia-
		Char- ter num- ber.	Date.	Capital.	Sur- plus.	Amount.	Per cent.
140 141 142 143 144 145	First National Bank, Alma, Kans First National Bank, Belleville, Kans First N. B., Meade Center, Kans American N. B., Arkansas City, Kans City National Bank, Hastings, Nebr People's N. B., Fayetteville, N. C	3769 3386 3695 3992 3099 2003	Aug. 3,1887 Aug. 28,1885 May 5,1887 Mar. 15,1889 Dec. 27,1883 June 27,1872	\$50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 75,000		\$14,000 17,500 8,857 28,000 44,547 182,500	28. 0 35. 0 17. 7 28. 0 89. 1 243. 3
146 147 148 149 150 151	Spokane N. B., Spokane Falls, Wash	3838	Jan. 4,1888 Sept. 11,1884 Sept. 16,1887 Sept. 8,1887 July 30,1875 Mar. 13,1886	60,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 200,000 500,000		54, 500 8, 500 122, 730 122, 198	109. 0 17. 0 61. 4 24. 4
152 153 154 155 156	First National Bank, Ellsworth, Kansscond N. B., McPherson, Kans. Pratt County N. B., Pratt, Kans. Keystone N. B., Philadelphia, Pa. National City Bank, Marshall, Mich. Red Cloud, N. B., Red Cloud, Nebr. Asbury Park N. B., Asbury Park, N. J. Ninth National Bank, Dalas, Tex. First National Bank, Red Cloud, Nebr. Central Nebr. N. B., Broken Bow, Nebr. Florence N. B., Florence, Ala. First National Bank, Palatka, Fla. First National Bank, Palatka, Fla. Rist N. B., Kansas City, Kans. Rio Grande N. B., Laredo, Tex.	2023 3181 3792 4415 2811	July 29, 1872 May 10, 1884 Sept. 17, 1887 Sept. 12, 1890 Nov. 8, 1882	100,000 50,000 100,000 300,000 50,000		162,500 23,275 18,000 57,250	162. 5 46. 5 6. 0 114. 5
157 158 159 160 161 162	First National Bank, Clearfield, Pa	768	Sept. 28, 1888 Oct. 3, 1889 July 15, 1884 May 17, 1887 Oct. 28, 1889 Jan. 30, 1865	60,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000		8, 400 50, 000 25, 000 209, 000	14. 0 100. 0 25. 0 209. 0
163 164	Farley N. B., Montgomery, Ala.a First National Bank, Coldwater, Kans. Total	3703	Dec. 18,1889 May 9,1887	100,000 52,000		2,080	4.0
165 166 167 168 169 170 171 172 173 174 175 176 177 178 179 180	Maverick N. B., Boston, Mass. Corry National Bank, Corry Pa. Cheyenne, N. B., Cheyenne, Wyo. California N. B., San Diego, Cal. First N. B., Wilmington, N. C. Huron National Bank, Huron, S. Dak. First National Bank, Muncy, Pa. Bell County N. B., Temple, Tex. First National Bank, Muncy, Pa. Bell County N. B., Temple, Tex. First National Bank, Deming, N. Mex. First N. B., Silver City, N. Mex. Lima National Bank, Lima, Ohio. National Bank of Guthrie, Okla. Cherryvale, Kans. First National Bank, Erie, Kans. First National Bank, Erie, Kans. First National Bank, Rockwall, Tex. Vincennes N. B., Vincennes, Ind.	3569 837 4404 3160 3554 2859 4383 4288 3963 3890	Dec. 31,1864 Nov. 12,1864 Dec. 2,1885 Dec. 29,1887 July 25,1886 Nov. 21,1884 Oct. 12,1886 Feb. 23,1865 Aug. 25,1890 Apr. 22,1884 July 31,1890 Jan. 16,1883 July 31,1890 Jan. 15,1889 July 17,1865	400,000 100,000 100,000 150,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000	\$61,390	984,000 198,000 26,000 79,000 290,710 27,750 17,693 212,988 2,500 56,250 30,000 87,500 2,500 3,500 5,954 15,000 441,000	241. 0 198. 0 26. 0 52. 7 116. 3 55. 5 35. 4 213. 0 5. 0 112. 5 60. 0 87. 5 2. 5 7. 0 11. 9 30. 0 441. 0
	Total						
182 183 184 185	First N. B., Del Norte, Colo	4264 3297 2988 4213	Mar. 18,1890 Jan. 28,1885 June 29,1883 Jan. 21,1890	50,000 65,000 100,000 500,000		3,500 58,500 272,500 35,000	7. 0 90. 0 272. 5 7. 0
186 187 188 189 190 191 192 193 194 195 196 197 198 199 200 201 202 203 204	First N. B., Little Rock, Ark. Commercial N. B., Nashville, Tenn. Alabama National Bank, Mobile, Ala. First National Bank, Ponca, Nebr. Second N. B., Columbia, Tenn. Columbia National Bank, Chicago, Ill. Elmira National Bank, Elmira, N. Y. N. B. of N. Dakota, Fargo, N. Dak. Evanston N. B., Evanston, Ill. N. B. of Deposit of City of New York. Oglethorpe N. B., Brunswick, Ga. First National Bank, Lakota, N. Dak. First National Bank, Brady, Tex. First N. B., Cedar Falls, Iowa. First National Bank, Brady, Tex. First N. B., Arkansas City, Kans. Citizens' N. B., Hillsboro, Ohio. First National Bank, Brunswick, Ga. City N. B., Brownwood, Tex.a. Merchants' N. B., Tacoma, Wash.	1817 3627 2568 3677 4105 4256 4767 3771 3753 4143 2177 4198 3360 2039 3116	Apr. 12, 1866 July 22, 1884 May 13, 1871 Jan. 28, 1887 Oct. 3, 1881 Apr. 23, 1887 Aug. 30, 1889 Mar. 12, 1890 June 29, 1892 Aug. 5, 1892 July 16, 1887 Oct. 23, 1889 Sept. 1, 1874 Jan. 7, 1890 June 30, 1885 Sept. 4, 1872 Feb. 2, 1884 June 17, 1890 May 2, 1884	150,000 200,000 50,000 50,000 200,000 250,000 100,000 300,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000		11,000 52,500 2,000 36,000 34,500 12,000 102,600 15,000 62,000 199,156	369. 5 116. 25 85. 02 48. 0 128. 8 1. 5 5. 5 21. 0 2. 0 12. 0 34. 5 24. 0 205. 2 30. 0 124. 0 199. 1 102. 2 77. 3 220. 0

a Restored to solvency.

_	Failu	ires.		Lawful money de- posited.		Circulation.		
Capital.	Surplus.	Receiver appointed.	Cause of failure.	positea.	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.	
\$75,000 50,000 50,000	\$1,603 5,000	Nov. 21,1890 Dec. 12,1890 Dec. 24,1890 Dec. 26,1890 Jan. 14,1891	н	\$16,875 11,250 10,750	\$16,875 11,250 10,750	<b>\$</b> 16,695	\$180	140
50,000	5,000	Dec. 12,1890	G	11,250	11,250	11,020 10,580	230 170	141
300,000	4,000 24,000	Dec. 26, 1890	Ğ		45,000	44,610	390	142 143
100,000		Jan. 14,1891	Ĵ	22,500	22,500 28,000	22,170	330	144
125,000 100,000	32,000 25,000	Jan. 20, 1891 Feb. 3, 1891	R	22,500 28,000 21,700 10,750	28,000	26, 670 21, 355	$1,330 \\ 345$	145 146
50,000	10,000	Feb. 11, 1891	F	10,750	21,700 10,750		150	147
	7,500	Mar. 25, 1891	Q	11, 250	11,250	11, 130	120	148
50,000	3,000	Apr. 7,1891	H	10,750	10,750	10,555	195	149
750,000	132, 500	May 21.1891	ă	41,180	41, 180 45, 000	44, 385	1,875 615	150 151
100,000	20,000	June 22, 1891	Ď	44,000	44,000	42,798	1, 202 340	152 153 154
75,000	3,000	July 1,1891	V	16,875	10, 750 11, 250 10, 750 41, 180 45, 000 44, 000 16, 875 20, 700	10,600 11,130 10,555 39,305 44,385 42,798 16,535	340	153
300,000	25,000 10,000 7,500 3,000 100,000 132,500 20,000 3,000 3,500 4,000	July 2, 1891 July 16, 1891	Ö	20,700 45,000	20,700 45,000	20, 480	220 600	154
50,000 500,000 750,000 100,000 75,000 100,000 300,000 60,000		do	ď	16, 275	16, 275	15, 935	340	156
60,000 60,000	4,600	July 21, 1891	G	13,500	13,500	13, 368	132	157
150,000	500 23,600	Aug. 7.1891	H	10, 750 11, 250 10, 750 41, 180 45, 000 44, 000 16, 875 20, 700 45, 000 16, 275 13, 500 12, 900 33, 250	12,900 33,250	12, 040 32, 745	260 505	158 159
150,000	10,500	Aug. 17, 1891	G	33,750	20, 760 45, 000 16, 275 13, 500 12, 900 33, 250 33, 750 22, 500	10, 353 20, 480 44, 400 15, 935 13, 368 12, 640 32, 745 33, 290	460	160
100,000 100,000	40,000	Oct. 3, 1891	V	22,500	22,500	1 44.000	150	161
100,000	46,000 8,000 790	Feb. 11, 1891 Mar. 25, 1891 Apr. 7, 1891 May 9, 1891 May 21, 1891 Julip 22, 1891 July 16, 1891do. July 21, 1891 July 23, 1891 Aug. 7, 1891 Oct. 7, 1891 Oct. 7, 1891	HGVG1RHFQHOQDVGQQGOHGVSVH	95, 597		92, 247 22, 500	3,350	162 163
52,000	790	Oct. 14,1891	H	11,200	22,500 $11,200$	11,045	155	164
3,622,000		•••••		640, 552	663, 052	649, 408	13,644	
400,000	800,000 17,000 15,000 100,000 17,512	Nov. 2, 1891 Nov. 21, 1891 Dec. 5, 1891 Dec. 18, 1891 Dec. 21, 1891 Jan. 7, 1892 Feb. 6, 1892 Rab. 9, 1899	F	78,894	78,894	70,272	8,622 3,166 470	165
100,000 150,000	17,000	Nov. 21, 1891	R	96,180	96, 180 33, 750	93, 014 33, 280	3,166	166 167
500,000	100,000	Dec. 18, 1891	ŏ	96, 180 33, 750 45, 000	45,000	44, 550	450	168
250,000	17,512	Dec. 21, 1891	B	52,880	52,880	50,970	1,910	169
75, 000 50, 000	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Jan. 7,1892 Feb 6 1892	FROOBUVSBPPGGOVQR	18,000 10,750	18,000 10,750	17, 710 10, 575	290 175	170 171
100,000	15,958	Feb. 9,1892	š	04 200	04 800	91,538	3,361	172
50,000	2,500 13,500	Feb. 19, 1892	В	11,250	11,250	11,090	160	173
100,000	13,500 4,000	do 1892	P	22,500	22,500 11 250	21,920 11,060	580 190	174 175
50, 000 200, 000	44,000	Mar. 21, 1892	Ĝ	11, 250 22, 500 11, 250 45, 000	11, 250 22, 500 11, 250 45, 000	43,943	1,057	176
100,000	44,000 2,000 1,000	June 22, 1892	Q	21,800 11,250 11,250 26,720	$21,800 \\ 11,250$	21,680	120	177
50,000 50,000	1,000	July 2, 1892	v	11,250	11,250 $11,250$	11,080 11,030	170 220	178 179
125,000	1,500 17,500 40,000	July 20, 1892	Q	26,720	26,720	26, 420	300	180
100,000	40,000	Feb. 9,1892 Feb. 19,1892 Feb. 29,1892 do Mar. 21,1892 June 22,1892 July 2,1892 July 20,1892 July 22,1892	R	31,780	31,780	27,950	3,830	181
2, 450, 000				623, 153	623, 153	598, 082	25, 071	
50,000 100,000	4,800	Jan. 14,1893	G Y B	11,250 48,740	$11,250 \\ 48,740$	11,090 47,865	160 875	182 183
300,000	6,000	Jan. 16,1893 Feb. 6,1893	B	43,700	43,700	42,830	870	184
500,000	10,000		0	44,000	44,000	43, 410	590	185
500,000 500,000 150,000 50,000 100,000	100,000 100,000	Apr. 6, 1893 Apr. 17, 1893	TQVQTQ	63, 495	63, 495	57,005	6, 490	186
500,000 150,000	100,000	Apr. 6,1893	Ų	45, 000 42, 800	45, 000 42, 800	43, 450 38, 190	1,550 4,610	187 188
50,000	3,400	M 9.V 13. 1893	à	11,250	11,250	11,030	220	189
100,000	3, 400 18, 500 50, 000	May 19, 1893	Ť	11,250 22,500 43,600	11, 250 22, 500 43, 600	21, 760 42, 688	740	190
1,000,000 200,000	16.009	May 22, 1893 May 26, 1893	8	43,000	43,600	42, 688 42, 380	912 620	191 192
200,000 250,000	16,009 7,797	June 0, 1893		44, 250		42,380 43,850	400	193
100,000	1 240	June 7,1893 June 9,1893	Q T F Y U	44, 250 22, 500	22, 500 45, 000 32, 900 11, 250 11, 250 28, 120	22, 170 44, 120 32, 230 11, 080	330	194
300,000 150,000	60,000 35,000	June 12, 1893	Y	45,000 32,900	40,000 32,900	44, 120 32, 230	880 670	195 196
50,000	1,931	June 13, 1893	Ū	32,900 11,250 11,250 11,250	11,250	11,080	170	197
50,000	25,000	do	L	11,250	11,250	10.008	1,242	198
50, 000 125, 000	3,000 25,000	June 15, 1893	T G	11, 250 28, 120	11,250 28,120	27, 300	150 820	199 200
100,000	50,000	June 16, 1893	Q V	24, 550	24,550	11, 100 27, 300 22, 505	2,045	201
200,000	50,000	June 16, 1893 June 17, 1893 June 20, 1893	V F	44,000	44,000	42,990	1,010	202
150,000 250,000	6,000 <b>75,00</b> 0	June 23, 1893	Y	45,000	45,000	44,300	700	203 204

No. 64.-National Banks which have been Placed in the Hands of

Name and location of bank.		Organiz	ation.		Total divi	ring e as a bank- cia-
	Char- ter num- ber.	Date.	Capital.	Sur- plus.	Amount.	Per cent.
City National Bank, Greenville, Mich. First N. B., Whatcom, Wash. Columbia N. B., New Whatcom, Wash. Columbia N. B., New Whatcom, Wash. Citizens' N. B., Spokane, Wash. a First N. B., Phillipsburg, Mont. a. Linn County N. B., Albany, Oreg. Nebraska N. B., Beatrice, Nebr. Gulf National Bank, Tampa, Fla. Livingston N. B., Livingston, Mont. Chemical National Bank, Chicago, Ill. Bozeman. N. B., Bozeman, Mont. a Consolidated N. B., San Diego, Cal. First National Bank, Cedartown, Ga. Merchants' N. B., Great Falls, Mont. Stute National Bank, Knoxville, Tenn. Montana. N. B., Helena. Mont. a. Indianapolis N. B., Indianapolis, Ind. Northern N. B., Big Rapids, Mich. First National Bank, Kankakee, Ill. a. National Bank, Kankakee, Ill. a. National Bank of the Commonwealth, Manchester, N. H. First National Bank, Starkville, Miss. Stock-Growers' N. B., Miles City, Mont. Texas N. B., San Antonio, Tex. Albuquerque, N. Mex. First National Bank, Windlesboro, Ky. First National Bank, Windlesboro, Ky. First National Bank, Middlesboro, Ky. First National Bank, Muncie, Fla. a. First National Bank, Muncie, Fla. a. First National Bank, Marion, Fla. a. First National Bank, Marion, Kans. Washington N. B., Tacoma, Wash. El Paso National Bank, El Paso, Tex. Lloyd's N. B., Jamestown, N. Dak. N. Granife State B., Exeter, N. H. Chamberlain, N. B., Chamberlain, S. Dak.	3243 34099 43511 4005 4658 4326 4326 4478 4118 44107 4666 3056 4075 581 11832 2281 3525 1793 3298 3688 3275 3298 403 34201 3400 2234 4374 4018 4018 4018 4018 4018 4018 4018 401	Aug. 28, 1884 Aug. 26, 1889 June 28, 1890 Apr. 8, 1889 Dec. 5, 1891 May 31, 1890 Dec. 21, 1889 Dec. 2, 1890 Oct. 23, 1882 Sept. 22, 1883 July 16, 1889 Oct. 7, 1890 Aug. 28, 1889 Nov. 11, 1886 July 16, 1889 Aug. 28, 1889 Aug. 28, 1889 Aug. 28, 1889 July 14, 1886 Feb. 20, 1871 Feb. 9, 1892 Apr. 30, 1887 Dec. 20, 1884 Jan. 31, 1889 Jan. 8, 1890 May 13, 1889 Jan. 8, 1890 Mar. 16, 1886 May 13, 1889 Jan. 8, 1890 Dec. 22, 1883 Apr. 23, 1889 July 14, 1884 May 13, 1889 Jan. 8, 1890 Dec. 22, 1886 May 4, 1891 Dec. 22, 1886 May 4, 1891 Dec. 22, 1886 May 4, 1891 Dec. 22, 1886 May 4, 1891 Dec. 22, 1886 May 4, 1891 May 15, 1865	\$50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 1,000,000 50,000 1,000,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 50,000		\$32,250 5,000 4,000 10,000 19,362 4,000 180,000 11,250 260,000 1,249,000 183,053 122,250 140,500 16,500 23,000 26,000 27,500 196,992 72,682 44,000 6,000 240,500 4,500	64.5 10.0 4.0 10.0 19.3 8.0 99.0 72.0 15.0 104.0 416.3 203.4 48.8 280.9 26.0 133.5 78.0 45.0 196.9 96.9 44.0 36.0 6.0 240.5 9.0
P.Townsend N.B., P.Townsend, Wash. First N. B., Port Angeles, Wash. a First National Bank, Sundance, Wyo First N. B., North Manchester, Ind Commercial N. B., Denver, Colo First National Bank, Dayton, Tenn	4290 4315 4343 2903 4113 4362	Apr. 18, 1890 May 19, 1890 June 16, 1890 Mar. 17, 1883 Sept. 6, 1889 July 10, 1890	50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 250,000 50,000		10,000 38,673 8,500	20. 0 77. 3
Total						
Hutchinson N. B., Hutchinson, Kans. First N. B., Spokane Falls, Wash. Oregon N. B., Portland, Oreg. Citizens' N. B., Fort Payne, Ala. Third National Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Uatkins, N. Y. First National Bank, Llano, Tex. American N. B., Springfield, Mo. First National Bank, Sedalia, Mo. National Bank of Pendleton, Oreg. State National Bank, Wichita, Kans. German National Bank, Denver, Colo. Black Hills N. B., Rapid City, S. Dak, First National Bank, Arlington. Oreg. Baker City N. B., Baker City, Oreg. First National Bank, Grant, Nebr Wichita N. B., Wichita, Kans. State National Bank, Grant, Nebr National Bank, Grant, Nebr National Bank, Vernon, Tex. National Bank, Vernon, Tex. National Bank, Kearney, Nebr.	2351 3401 2676	May 29, 1884 Oct. 24, 1882 June 7, 1887 Dec. 29, 1883 July 2, 1889 June 1, 1886 Sept. 14, 1883 May 20, 1890 July 9, 1890 July 9, 1890 June 29, 1886 Apr. 9, 187 Oct. 23, 1885 Apr. 21, 1887 Apr. 21, 1887 Dec. 4, 1889 Sept. 29, 1882 Sept. 27, 1889 Nov. 23, 1864 Oct. 25, 1882	50,000 50,000 100,000 60,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	\$7, 340 2, 125 5, 895	39,738 190,100 100,000 35,000 4,000 66,000 32,500 15,750 8,000 319,000 15,000 57,500 18,000 9,000 11,000 200,725 17,065 231,500 95,113	79. 5 380. 2 100. 0 58. 3 8. 0 33. 0 65. 0 31. 5 4. 0 15. 0 15. 0 22. 0 401. 4 41. 1 231. 5
	City National Bank, Greenville, Mich. First N. B., Whatcom, Wash	City National Bank, Greenville, Mich. 3243 First N. B., Whatcom, Wash. 4099 Columbia N. B., New Whatcom, Wash. 4005 First N. B., Phillipsburg, Mont. 4065 Linn County N. B., Albany, Oreg. 4326 Nebraska N. B., Beatrice, Nebr. 4185 Gulf National Bank, Tampa, Fla. 4478 Livingston N. B., Livingston, Mont. 4117 Chemical National Bank, Chicago, Ill. 4666 Bozeman N. B., Bozeman, Mont. 4117 Chemical National Bank, Chicago, Ill. 4666 Gouldated N. B., San Diego, Cal. 3056 First National Bank, Kedartown, Ga. 4075 Merchants' N. B., Great Falls, Mont. 4318 Stute National Bank, Kedartown, Ga. 4075 Merchants' N. B., Great Falls, Mont. 4318 Stute National Bank, Kenoxville, Tenn. 4001 Montana N. B., Helena, Mont. 4 2813 Indianapolis N. B., Indianapolis, Ind. 581 Northern N. B., Big Rapids, Mich. 1832 First National Bank, Kankakee, Ill. 4 179 National Bank of the Commonwealth, 4692 National Bank of the Commonwealth, 4692 National Bank, Starkville, Miss. 3525 First National Bank, Starkville, Miss. 3275 Albuquerque National Bank, Albuquerque, N. Mex. First National Bank, Wernon, Tex. 3298 Albuquerque National Bank, Albuquerque, N. Mex. First National Bank, Marion, Kans. 3198 First National Bank, Marion, Kans. 3018 Washington N. B., Tacoma, Wash. 4018 First N. B., Hot Springs, S. Dak. 4370 First National Bank, Brian, Murice, Ind. 3222 First N. B., Hot Springs, S. Dak. 4370 First National Bank, Brian, Murice, Ind. 3223 First N. B., Hot Springs, S. Dak. 4561 N. Granite State B., Exeter, N. H. 1147 Chamberlain N. B., Chamberlain, S. Dak, 7518 First National Bank, Brian, Murice, Ind. 3223 First N. B., Bornanderson, N. Dak. 4361 N. Granite State B., Exeter, N. H. 1147 Chamberlain N. B., Chamberlain, S. Dak, 7518 First National Bank, Marion, Kans. 3018 Washington N. B., Prownsend, Wash. 4282 First N. B., North Manchester, Ind. 2903 First National Bank, Sedalia, Mo. 14282 First N. B., Spokane Falls, Wash. 2430 First National Bank, Weithita, Kans. 3524 German National Bank, Certoit, Mich. 3514 First National Bank, Certoit, Mich. 3514 First	City National Bank, Greenville, Mich.   243	City National Bank, Greenville, Mich. 1824 Aug. 28, 1884 \$50,000 Columbia N. B., New Whatcom, Wash. 4099 June 28, 1889 50,000 Green N. B., Philipsburg, Mont. 4098 Apr. 8, 1889 150,000 First N. B., Philipsburg, Mont. 4098 Dec. 5, 1881 50,000 Lim County N. B., Albany, Org. 4326 Bec. 5, 1881 50,000 Nebraska N. B., Beatries, Nebr. 4185 Dec. 21, 1883 100,000 Colif National Bank, Tampa, Fla. 4477 Dec. 2, 1889 100,000 Colif National Bank, Tampa, Fla. 4478 Dec. 2, 1889 100,000 Colif National Bank, Cheeve, March 18, 1890 Dec. 21, 1889 100,000 Colif National Bank, Cheeve, March 18, 1890 Dec. 21, 1889 100,000 Colif National Bank, Cheeve, March 18, 1890 Dec. 21, 1889 100,000 Colif National Bank, Cheeve, March 18, 1890 Dec. 21, 1889 100,000 Colif National Bank, Knoxville, Tenn. 400 Dec. 15, 1891 1, 000,000 Dec. 15, 1891 1, 000,000 Dec. 15, 1891 1, 000,000 Dec. 18, 1891 1, 1892 Dec. 21, 1893 100,000 Dec. 18, 1891 1, 1892 Dec. 21, 1893 100,000 Dec. 18, 1891 1, 1892 Dec. 21, 1893 100,000 Dec. 18, 1891 1, 1892 Dec. 21, 1893 100,000 Dec. 18, 1891 1, 1892 Dec. 21, 1893 100,000 Dec. 18, 1891 1, 1892 Dec. 21, 1893 100,000 Dec. 18, 1891 1, 1892 Dec. 21, 1893 100,000 Dec. 18, 1891 1, 1892 Dec. 21, 1893 100,000 Dec. 18, 1891 1, 1892 Dec. 21, 1893 100,000 Dec. 18, 1891 1, 1892 Dec. 21, 1893 100,000 Dec	Clay	Name and location of bank.   Capital   Surphus   City National Bank, Greenville, Mich.   2243   Aug. 28, 1884   \$50,000   \$32,250   City National Bank, Greenville, Mich.   2445   Aug. 28, 1889   50,000   \$5,000   Columbia N. B., New Whatcom, Wash.   4065   Aug. 26, 1889   50,000   \$5,000   Columbia N. B., New Whatcom, Wash.   4065   Aug. 26, 1889   50,000   \$6,000   Columbia N. B., Spokane, Wash.   4065   Aug. 26, 1889   50,000   \$6,000   Columbia N. B., Spokane, Wash.   4065   Aug. 26, 1889   50,000   \$6,000   Columbia N. B., Spokane, Wash.   4065   Aug. 26, 1889   50,000   \$6,000   Columbia N. B., Spokane, Wash.   4065   Aug. 21, 1889   100,000   10,000   Columbia N. B., Spokane, Wash.   4175   Spot.   1889   100,000   10,000   Columbia N. B., Beatrice, Neb.   4185   Dec. 21, 1889   100,000   10,000   Columbia N. B., Spokane, Spot.   4175   Spot.   1889   100,000   4,000   Columbia N. B., Spot.   4175   Spot.   1889   10,000,000   4,000   4,000   Consolidated N. B., San Diego, Cal.   3065   Sept. 21, 1889   100,000   4,000   4,000   5,000   4,000   6

Capital.   Surplus.   Receiver appointed.   Cause failure.   Issued.   Redemed.   Outstanding.		Failt	ires.		Lawful money de- posited.		Circulation.		
100,000	Capital.	Surplus.	Receiver appointed.	of	posited.	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.	
50,000         22,000        do.         11,250        do.         11,250         225           200,000         5,000         Aug. 7,1893         O         67,500         67,500         67,045         455         225           75,000         10,000        do.         O         17,100         17,100         16,640         460         227           100,000         20,000         Aug. 10,1893         Y         22,500         22,500         22,010         490         228           175,000         38,000         Aug. 11,1893         V         44,150         44,150         44,150         46,150         900         22,010         490         228           100,000         10,000         Aug. 14,1893         Y         22,500         22,500         22,150         350         230           150,000        do         .	50,000 100,000	3,000	do	Q Y Y Y	\$11,250 11,250 22,500	\$11,250 11,250 22,500	\$11,070 11,120 22,205	130	205 206 207 208
60,000         3,782         Aug. 9,1893         O         13,500         13,500         13,175         325         226           75,000         10,000         20,000         Aug. 10,1893         Y         22,500         22,500         22,010         490         228           175,000         38,000         Aug. 11,1893         Y         22,500         22,500         22,010         490         228           100,000         10,000         Aug. 12,1893         Y         22,500         22,500         22,150         350         230           50,000         2,000         Aug. 14,1893         Y         11,250         11,250         11,010         240         231           150,000         55,000         Aug. 17,1893         Y         11,250         11,250         11,150         100         245,000         233           100,000         56,000         Aug. 21,893         Y         21,900         21,900         21,500         350         35         235           100,000         5,600         Aug. 26,1893         Y         43,500         43,500         42,780         790         23           100,000         10,000         Sept. 2,1893         F         33,750	100,000 100,000 50,000 1,000,000 250,000 250,000 100,000 100,000 300,000 100,000 250,000 300,000 100,000 500,000	7,500 10,000 10,000 50,000 8,470 7,000 100,000 60,000 95,000 22,000	July 12, 1893 July 20, 1893 July 21, 1893 July 22, 1893 July 24, 1893 July 26, 1893 July 29, 1893 do Aug. 2, 1893 Aug. 5, 1893		21, 880 11, 250 10, 750 45,000 55, 300 16, 370 22, 500 21, 800 8, 230 57, 212 33, 250 10, 765	21, 880 11, 250 10, 750 45, 000 11, 250 55, 300 16, 370 22, 500 21, 800 45, 000 57, 212 33, 250 45, 000	21, 590 11, 110 10, 545 44, 430 16, 060 22, 110 21, 410 45, 000 48, 681 32, 160 10, 765	290 140 205 570 11, 250 910 310 390 390 	209 210 211 212 213 214 215 216 217 218 219 220
100,000	60,000 75,000 100,000 175,000	3,782 10,000	Aug. 9, 1893 do Aug. 10, 1893 Aug. 11, 1893	o	13, 500	13, 500	13, 175	460 490	226 227
100,000	50, 000 150, 000 200, 000 50, 000 100, 000 150, 000 150, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 250, 000 50, 000	55,000 10,000 5,600 60,000 10,000 1,000 1,000 5,000 10,000 40,000	Sept. 14,1893 Sept. 23,1893 Sept. 30,1893 Oct. 3,1893 Oct. 5,1893 Oct. 11,1893 Oct. 16,1893	Y 	11, 250 21, 900 43, 500 22, 500 41, 137 11, 250 22, 500 11, 250 27, 000 46, 000 11, 250	45, 000 11, 250 21, 900 43, 500 33, 750 22, 500 41, 137 11, 250 22, 500 15, 450 11, 250 27, 000 45, 000 11, 250	11, 150 21, 550 42, 780 33, 020 22, 070 37, 802 11, 090 22, 110 15, 130 11, 065 26, 530 44, 310 11, 135	240 45,000 350 720 730 430 3,335 160 390 320 185 470 690 115	231 232 233 234 235 236 237 238 239 240 241 242 243 244 245
155,000 8,664 Oct. 24,1894 Y 33,750 33,750 32,367 1,383 267	100,000 250,000 200,000 50,000 300,000 55,000 75,000 200,000 250,000 100,000 200,000 75,000 75,000 75,000 75,000 75,000 75,000 85,000 85,000	21, 515 40, 000 34, 200 1, 500 25, 000 4, 500 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 3, 000 3, 000 3, 000 11, 504 4, 000 50, 000 11, 000 21, 000	Dec. 12,1893 Jan. 26,1894 Feb. 1,1894 Feb. 26,1894 Feb. 28,1894 Feb. 28,1894 July 10,1894 June 8,1894 July 6,1894 July 6,1894 July 13,1894 Aug. 2,1894	YJUYVUZGZZQFFYFLYEVIY	22, 500 45, 000 45, 000 13, 500 11, 250 44, 280 11, 250 16, 870 45, 000 48, 341 22, 500 22, 500 22, 500 11, 250 11, 250 11, 250 11, 250 44, 44, 44, 450	22, 500 45, 000 45, 000 13, 500 11, 250 14, 280 11, 250 16, 870 45, 000 22, 500 27, 750 11, 250 11, 250 45, 010 46, 010 27, 750 11, 250 44, 500 44, 500	21, 900 43, 838 43, 995 13, 075 10, 990 11, 040 16, 590 44, 210 45, 778 22, 190 21, 993 42, 735 27, 240 10, 943 16, 410 11, 123 43, 133	600 1, 162 1, 005 260 790 210 280 790 2, 563 310 507 2, 265 510 307 460 127	248 249 250 251 252 253 254 255 256 257 258 260 261 262 263 264 265 265

No. 64.—NATIONAL BANKS WHICH HAVE BEEN PLACED IN THE HANDS OF

	Name and location of bank.		Organiz	ation.		Total diving paid du existence national ing assortion	ring e as a bank- cia-
		Char- ter num- ber.	Date.	Capital.	Sur- plus.	Amount.	Per cent.
268 269 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 277 278 279 280 281 282	Buffalo County N. B., Kearney, Nebr. First N B., Johnson City, Tenn. Citizens' N. B., Madison, S. Dak. Citizens' N. B., Spokane Falls, Wash. a. Tacoma N. B., Tacoma, Wash. City National Bank, Quanah, Tex. Central National Bank, Rome, N. Y. First National Bank, Redfield, S. Dak. North Platte N. B., North Platte, Nebr. Needles National Bank, Needles, Cal. Nat. Broome Co. B., Birghamton, N. Y. First N. B., San Bernardino, Cal. Dover National Bank, Dover, N. H. Browne N. B., Spokane Falls Wash. First N. B., Anacortes, Wash. Holdrege, N. B., Holdrege, Nebr. National Bank of Kansas City, Mo.	3526 3951 3151 4005 2924 4361 1376 3398 4024 4873 1513 3527 1043 4025 4458	July 3,1886 Dec. 24,1888 Apr. 10,1884 Apr. 8,1889 Apr. 13,1883 July 9,1895 Oct. 2,1885 Oct. 2,1885 May 4,1889 Mar. 6,1893 Aug. 9,1865 July 3,1886 Apr. 22,1865 May 4,1899 Nov. 6,1890	\$100,000 50,000 50,000 150,000 100,000 100,000 75,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 150,000 50,000	\$20,000	\$43, 500 12, 500 50, 000 15, 000 218, 900 16, 600 245, 060 34, 000 24, 208 188, 914 65, 875 241, 000 6, 000	43. 5 25. 0 100. 0 10. 0 436. 0 16. 6 245. 0 68. 0 32. 3 32. 3 188. 9 65. 8 241. 0 4. 0
283 284 285 286 287 288 289 290 291 292 293	First National Bank, Ravenna, Nebr. City National Bank, Fort Worth, Tex. First National Bank, Dublin, Tex. First National Bank, Ocala, Fla. First N. B., Willimantic, Conn. First N. B., Port Angeles, Wash.a. First N. B., Hangeles, Wash.a.	3875 3489 3065 4043 2359 4062 3470 2388 4315 3930 1891	Apr. 26,1888 Apr. 13,1886 Oct. 26,1883 May 22,1889 May 28,1877 July 1,1889 Mar. 16,1886 June 20,1878 May 19,1890 Oct. 10,1888 Oct. 14,1871	50,000 1,000,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000	15,000	21, 250 655, 000 100, 439 12, 500 358, 500 3, 000 15, 750 117, 500	42. 5 65. 5 200. 9 25. 0 717. 0 6. 0 31. 5 117. 5
294 295 296 297 298	Union National Bank, Denver, Colo. Superior N. B., West Superior, Wis. Puget Sound N. B., Everett, Wash. Keystone National Bank of Superior, West Superior, Wis.	2985 4382 4680 4796 4399	June 23,1883 July 30,1890 Jan. 13,1892 Sept. 23,1892 Aug. 16,1890	50,000 1,000,000 200,000 50,000 100,000		57, 500 110, 250 190, 000 24, 500	220. 5 19. 0 24. 5
299 300 301 302 303	First N. B., South Bend, Wash. State National Bank, Denver, Colo.b.c., Kearney N. B., Kearney, Nebr. First N. B., Wellington, Kans. Columbia N. B., Tacoma, Wash. Total.	4467 2694 3201 2879 4623	Nov. 15, 1890 May 16, 1882 June 5, 1884 Feb. 13, 1883 Sept. 2, 1891	50,000 120,000 100,000 50,000 200,000		2,000 150,600 95,750 58,750 22,000	4.0 125.5 95.7 117.5 11.0
304 305	First National Bank, Orlando, Fla.a Bellingham Bay National Bank, New Whatcom, Wash.	3469 3976	Mar. 16,1886 Feb. 7,1889	50,000 60,000		27,500 2,400	55. 0 4. 0
306 307 308 309 310	Chattahoochee N. B., Columbus, Ga German N. B., Lincoln, Nebr. Fort Stanwix N. B., Rome, N. Y. Farmers N. B., Portsmouth, Ohio. Humboldt First National Bank, Hum- boldt, Kans. Grand Forks National Bank, Grand	Į.	Jan. 22,1866 Oct. 16,1886 July 8,1865 Apr. 29,1865 Nov. 1,1887	100,000 100,000 150,000 250,000 60,000	54, 250	279,000 33,832 603,000 547,500 15,600	279. 0 33. 8 402. 0 219. 0 26. 0
311 312 313 314 315 316	Forks, N. Dak. First N. B., Bedford City, Va National Bank of Jefferson, Tex Sumner N. B., Wellington, Kans First National Bank, Cheney, Wash	3301 4257 1777 3865 4542 3867	Feb. 6,1885 Mar. 13,1890 Jan. 28,1871 Apr. 10,1888 Apr. 1,1891 Apr. 14,1888	50,000 50,000 100,000 75,000 50,000 50,000		19,000 19,500 33,250 3,000 5,000	38.0 19.5 44.3 6.0 10.0
317 318 319 320 321 322 323 324 325 326 327	Kittitas Valley National Bank, Ellensburg, Wash. First N. B., Hillsborough, Ohio American N. B., Denver, Colod First National Bank, Minot, N. Dak Yates County N. B., Penn Yan, N. Y. First National Bank, Larned, Kans Citizens' N. B., San Angelo, Tex Sloux National Bank, Isloux City, Iowa. American N. B., New Orleans, La First National Bank, Helena, Mont Bennett N. B., New Whatcom, Wash First National Bank, Springville, N. Y.	787 4159 4009 2405 2666 4659 2535 3978 1649 4171 2892	Feb. 7,1865 Nov. 13,1889 Apr. 13,1889 Dec. 30,1878 Apr. 27,1882 Dec. 5,1891 June 9,1881 Feb. 14,1889 Apr. 5,1866 Dec. 4,1889	100,000 250,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 200,000 100,000 50,000		18,500 419,459 60,000 273,000 5,000	254. 3 36. 0 34. 0 112. 0 327. 5 18. 5 419. 4 30. 0 273. 0 10. 0 75. 0

a Second failure.b Formerly in voluntary liquidation.

 $<sup>{\</sup>mathfrak c}$  Restored to solvency for voluntary liquidation.  ${\boldsymbol d}$  Restored to solvency.

	Failu	ires.		Lawful money de-		Circulation.		
Capital.	Surplus.	Receiver appointed.	Cause of failure.	posited.	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.	
\$100,000 50,000 50,000 150,000 150,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	\$35,000 4,000 16,000 25,000 20,000 10,000 4,850 20,000 57,000 3,000 1,500 45,000 7,450 25,000 20,000 3,500 20,000 3,000 4,500	Nov. 10, 1894 Nov. 13, 1894 Dec. 12, 1894 Dec. 13, 1894 Dec. 14, 1894 Dec. 14, 1894 Jan. 2, 1895 Jan. 11, 1895 Jan. 19, 1895 Jan. 28, 1895 Jan. 28, 1895 Jan. 28, 1895 Mar. 15, 1895 Mar. 15, 1895 Mar. 15, 1895 Apr. 1, 1895 Apr. 10, 1895 Apr. 10, 1895 Apr. 12, 1895 Apr. 22, 1895do.	YQGYEZZFYQZGZVVUENYVVQFGERVE	\$22, 500 11, 250 33, 050 11, 250 44, 360 22, 050 22, 545 11, 250 16, 155 10, 850 26, 223 21, 800 93, 211 21, 800 11, 250 16, 875 45, 000 11, 250 44, 000 11, 250 11, 250 21, 250 21, 250	\$22, 500 11, 250 33, 050 11, 250 44, 360 22, 050 22, 545 11, 250 16, 155 26, 223 21, 800 93, 211 21, 800 11, 250 44, 000 11, 250 44, 000 11, 250 11, 250 22, 545	\$21, 930 11, 970 32, 160 10, 430 21, 200 20, 037 10, 885 15, 785 10, 760 24, 172 21, 135 90, 550 21, 275 11, 050 16, 555 42, 870 11, 060 42, 172 11, 060 16, 555 42, 503 11, 070 10, 975 21, 130	\$570 180 890 820 950 2,508 370 90 2,051 665 2,661 525 2,661 525 1,130 185 1,130 185 1,497 180 275 1,370	268 269 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 277 278 280 281 282 283 284 285 286 287 288 289 290
50,000 50,000 150,000 50,000 200,000 135,000 50,000 200,000	1, 050 25, 000 65, 000 2, 500 22, 000	Apr. 25, 1895 Apr. 26, 1895 June 4, 1895 June 5, 1895 June 19, 1895 Aug. 2, 1895 Aug. 6, 1895 Aug. 7, 1895 Aug. 15, 1895	GE R V E W Q V	22, 500 11, 250 14, 020 14, 218 43, 150 135, 000 44, 190 10, 930 43, 725	22, 500 11, 250 14, 020 14, 218 43, 150 135, 000 44, 190 10, 930 43, 725	10, 930 13, 480 14, 078 42, 200 132, 390 43, 435 10, 785 42, 835	320 540 1, 140 950 2, 610 755 145 890	291 292 293 294 295 296 297 298
50,000 300,000 100,000 50,000 350,000	1,000 20,000 32,500 12,000	Aug. 17, 1895 Aug. 24, 1895 Sept. 19, 1895 Oct. 25, 1895 Oct. 30, 1895	I E Y V Q	11, 250 22, 500 11, 250 45, 000	22,500 11,250 45,000	10, 990 21, 600 10, 720 44, 440	900 530 560	299 300 301 302 303
5, 235, 020				963, 752	963, 752	935, 170	28, 582	
85, 000 60, 000	1,500 40,000	Nov. 29, 1895 Dec. 5, 1895	E Y	33, 750 13, 050	33, 750 13, 050	33,075 12,700	675 350	304 305
100,000 100,000 150,000 250,000 60,000	35,000 30,000 50,000 3,487	Dec. 7, 1895 Dec. 19, 1895 Feb. 8, 1896 do Feb. 15, 1896	Y Y Z T W	22, 500 21, 900 135, 000 45, 000 13, 000	22,500 21,900 135,000 45,000 13,000	19, 485 21, 130 128, 550 39, 240 12, 640	3, 015 770 6, 450 5, 760 360	306 307 308 309 310
200,000	1,000	Apr. 28, 1896	G	46, 150	46, 150	45, 130	1,020	311
50,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	20,000 20,000 1,000	May 2,1896 June 24,1896 June 26,1896 June 27,1896 July 18,1896	U E X Y V	11, 250 22, 500 22, 500 11, 250 11, 250	11, 250 22, 500 22, 500 11, 250 11, 250	11, 030 20, 050 21, 250 11, 100 10, 855	220 2, 450 1, 250 150 395	312 313 314 315 316
100, 000 500, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 300, 000 200, 000 800, 000 50, 000 50, 000	20,000 150,000 33 15,000 7,000 5,000 30,000 100,000	July 22, 1896 July 25, 1896 Aug. 12, 1896 Aug. 17, 1896 Aug. 26, 1896 Sept. 9, 1896 Sept. 10, 1896 Sept. 11, 1896 Sept. 11, 1896 Oct. 3, 1896	Y F V U V O Y V G	22, 150 11, 250 11, 700 11, 250 22, 500 44, 100 44, 300 45, 000 11, 250 18, 000	22, 150 11, 250 11, 700 11, 250 22, 500 44, 100 44, 300 45, 000 11, 250 18, 000	19,001 10,915 11,140 10,510 21,780 42,300 42,450 40,534 7,849 17,250	3,149 335 560 740 720 1,800 1,850 4,466 3,401 750	317 318 319 320 321 322 323 324 325 326 327

No. 64.—NATIONAL BANKS WHICH HAVE BEEN PLACED IN THE HANDS OF

	Name and location of bank.		Organiz	ation.		Total diving paid du existence national ing assortion	ring e as a bank- cia-
		Char- ter num- ber.	Date.	Capital.	Sur- plus.	Amount.	Per cent.
328 329 330	First N. B., Mount Pleasant, Mich First National Bank, Ithaca, Mich City National Bank, Tyler, Tex	3215 3217 4353	June 28, 1884 July 7, 1884 July 2, 1890	\$50,000 50,000 100,000		\$36,000 41,250 20,000	72. 0 82. 5 20. 0
	Total						
331 332 333 334 335 336 337 340 341 342 343 344 345 346 351 351 351 352 353 352 353 353 354 355 356	First National Bank, Garnett, Kans. First National Bank, Eddy, N. Mex. Second National Bank, Rockford, Ill. Marine National Bank, Deverth, Ill. Marine National Bank, Deverth, Ill. Missouri N. B., Kansas City, Mo. Missouri N. B., Kansas City, Mo. First National Bank, Tyler, Tex. First N. B. of E. Saginaw, Saginaw, Mich First National Bank, Tyler, Tex. First N. B., Niagara Falls, N. Y. National Bank of Illinois, Chicago, Ill. Big Rapids N. B., Big Rapids, Mich. Second N. B., Grand Forks, N. Dak. First N. B., Sioux City, Iowab. Citizens' N. B., Fargo, N. Dak. Merchants' N. B., Devils Lake, N. Dak. First National Bank, Alma, Nebr. Columbia N. B., Minneapolis, Minn. Dakota N. B., Sioux Falls, S. Dak. First National Bank, Newport, Ky. German N. B., Louisville, Ky. Mutual N. B., New Orleans, La. Merchants' National Bank, Ocala, Fla. Moscow N. B., Moscow, Idaho. First National Bank, Franklin, Ohio. First National Bank, Griswold, Iowa. National Bank of Potsdam, N. Y. Northwestern N. B., Great Falls, Mont. Merchants' N. B., Jacksonville, Fla. Union N. B., Minneapolis, Minn The Dalles N. B., The Dalles, Oreg. City National Bank, Gatesville, Tex. Merchants' N. B., Helena, Mont. First National Bank, Gatesville, Tex. Merchants' N. B., Helena, Mont. First National Bank, Orleans, Nebr. Keystone National Bank, Erie, Pa. Merchants' and Miners' National Bank, Phillipsburg, Mont.	2973 4455 4821 493 4494 4637 3651 4899 1867 2944 3504 1757 3602 3714 3580 4739 2843 2276 2062 21898 3815 4584 4584 738 3048	June 11, 1883 Oct. 31, 1890 Aug. 6, 1864 Sept. 23, 1890 Aug. 6, 1864 Dec. 30, 1890 Dec. 20, 1890 Mar. 21, 1887 Apr. 18, 1893 Aug. 29, 1871 May 9, 1883 May 17, 1886 May 24, 1887 Dec. 28, 1870 Dec. 14, 1886 May 24, 1887 Oct. 28, 1886 May 13, 1892 Dec. 19, 1882 June 15, 1875 Nov. 5, 1872 Nov. 10, 1871 Nov. 21, 1887 June 17, 1891 Aug. 11, 1883 Jan. 23, 1885 Sept. 15, 1883	50,000 50,000 50,000 250,000 250,000 50,000 100,000 500,000 100,000 500,000 500,000 200,000 207,700 300,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	\$2,470 5,000 1,000 1,143	71,500  636,458 14,000 254,611 75,000 332,500 6,000 47,500 33,550 161,000 60,000 41,750 31,534 24,000 23,000 288,000 497,500 18,000 25,500 18,000 25,500 259,000 53,500	143.0 1272.9 5.6 339.5 30.0 665.0 83.0 6.0 375.5 61.0 161.0 60.0 83.5 63.1 12.0 46.0 288.0 169.3 169.3 165.8 511.0 24.0 176.0 176.0 176.0
357 358 359 360 361 362 363 364 365 366	National Bank of Potsdam, N. Y. Northwestern N. B., Great Falls, Mont. Merchants' N. B., Jacksonville, Fla. Union N. B., Minneapolis, Minn. The Dalles N. B., The Dalles, Oreg. City National Bank, Gatesville, Tex. Merchants' N. B., Helena, Mont. First National Bank, Orleans, Nebr. Keystone National Bank, Erie, Pa. Merchants' and Miners' National Bank, Phillipsburg, Mont. First National Bank, Asheville, N. C. First N. B., Benton Harbor, Mich.	868 2476 4332 2795 3534 4732 2732 3342 535 4843 3418	Mar. 7, 1865 May 14, 1880 June 2, 1890 Oct. 12, 1882 July 16, 1886 Apr. 23, 1892 June 14, 1882 May 19, 1885 Oct. 19, 1864 Feb. 1, 1893	50,000 100,000 250,000 50,000 50,000 150,000 50,000 150,000	2,500 500 1,343 500	177,500 60,000 317,500 16,500 288,500 39,337 531,034 10,000 50,000	1047. 3 355. 0 60. 0 127. 0 33. 0 152. 3 78. 7 354. 0 20. 0
308		4261	May 15, 1890	50,000		17,500	35.0
960	Total Novice Noticeal Book	07.7	Y # *00=	FO 005		10.000	
369 370 371 372 373 374 375	Sault Ste. Marie National Bank, Sault Ste. Marie, Mich. First National Bank, Pembina, N. Dak. Chestnut St. N. B., Philadelphia, Pa National Bank of Paola, Kans First National Bank, Larimore, N. Dak. Hampshire County National Bank, Northampton, Mass.b State National Bank, Logansport, Ind.a	3747 3438 3723 3795 2854 418 2596	July 7, 1887 Jan. 20, 1886 June 14, 1887 Sept. 30, 1887 Jan. 9, 1883 Apr. 6, 1864 Dec. 7, 1881	50,000 50,000 250,000 100,000 50,000 100,000		12,000 53,000 150,000 47,500 49,500 571,500 190,000	24.0 106.0 60.0 47.5 99.0 1143.0 190.0
	Total						
376 377 378 379 380 381 382 383 384	First N. B., New Lisbon, Ohio	2203 2442 4110 3177 1915 4554 1087 1886 2082	Nov. 7, 1874 Dec. 12, 1879 Sept. 2, 1889 May 6, 1884 Jan. 2, 1872 Apr. 16, 1891 Apr. 29, 1865 Sept. 27, 1871 Feb. 8, 1873	50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 70,000		7,500	154.5 186.9 40.8 40.5 388.0 15.0 233.0 182.0 109.3

a Formerly in voluntary liquidation.

b Restored to solvency.

	Failu	ires.		Lawful money de- posited.		Circulation.		
Capital.	Surplus.	Receiver appointed.	Cause of failure.	posteat	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.	
\$50,000 50,000 100,000	\$10,000 10,000 7,200	Oct. 7,1896 Oct. 14,1896 Oct. 17,1896	X W W	\$11,250 11,250 22,495	\$11, 250 11, 250 22, 495	\$10,935 10,923 21,780	\$315 327 715	328 329 330
3,805,000				695, 595	695, 595	653,602	41,993	ļ
50,000 50,000 200,000 200,000 75,000 250,000 100,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 50,000	10,000 10,000 52,000 1,000 15,000 15,000 60,000 40,000 3,000 1,000,000	Nov. 9,1896 Nov. 10,1896 do Nov. 11,1896 Nov. 24,1896 Dec. 10,1896 Dec. 17,1896 Dec. 18,1896 Dec. 21,1896 Dec. 21,1896 Jan. 7,1897	Y Y Y H G W Y N Y	11, 700 10, 900 49, 100 45, 000 17, 320 45, 000 37, 422 45, 000 21, 880 52, 980 20, 880 10, 870	11, 700 10, 900 49, 100 45, 000 17, 320 45, 000 37, 422 45, 000 21, 880 52, 980 20, 880	11, 015 10, 520 43, 916 43, 600 15, 420 43, 760 34, 205 43, 873 21, 480 49, 929 19, 993 10, 495	685 380 5,184 1,400 1,900 1,240 3,217 1,127 400 3,051 887 375	331 332 333 334 335 336 337 338 339 340 341 342
100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 200, 000 200, 000 201, 500 200, 000 100, 000 75, 000	40,000 35,000 3,297 50,000 75,000 30,000	Jan. 11, 1897 Jan. 12, 1897 Jan. 12, 1897 Jan. 14, 1897 Jan. 20, 1897 Jan. 22, 1897 Jan. 22, 1897	V U Q V X T N Y S H	21, 950 22, 500 11, 250 44, 010 10, 800 45, 000 176, 400 42, 800	51, 430 21, 950 22, 500 11, 250 44, 010 10, 800 45, 000 176, 400 42, 800 22, 200 16, 875 21, 800	6, 430 20, 940 21, 815 10, 910 43, 025 10, 290 41, 520 166, 181 38, 323 21, 660 21, 060	45,000 1,010 685 340 985 510 3,480 10,219 4,477 540 275	343 344 345 346 347 348 349 350 351 352 353
100,000 50,000 50,000 200,000 250,000 100,000 500,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 150,000	30, 000 20, 000 10, 000 30, 000 35, 000 12, 000 1, 500 70, 000 1, 800 10, 000	Feb. 3,1897 Feb. 4,1897 Feb. 17,1897 Go. do	UQVXTNYSHFVFSZIVGVYGFZ	22, 200 16, 875 21, 800 22, 260 11, 250 45, 000 42, 870 22, 100 43, 950 10, 750 11, 020 50, 040 11, 250 51, 071	21, 800 22, 200 11, 250 45, 000 42, 870 22, 100 43, 950 10, 750 11, 020 50, 040 11, 250 51, 071	21, 060 19, 610 10, 943 39, 114 40, 723 21, 645 42, 253 10, 400 10, 795 47, 980 10, 693 45, 125	740 2,590 307 5,886 2,147 455 1,697 350 225 2,060 557 5,946	354 355 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 364 365
50,000	2,500	July 28, 1897	Ż	11,250	11,250	10, 920	330	366
100,000 50,000	20,000 6,021	Aug. 23, 1897 Sept. 21, 1897	N K	22, 500 11, 250	$\begin{array}{c} 22,500 \\ 11,250 \end{array}$	21, 580 10, 825	920 425	367 368
5,851,500		Dec 10 1007		1,170,138	1,221,568	1,109,566	112,002	900
50,000 500,000 50,000 50,000 250,000	7, 985 150, 000 2, 500 50, 000	Jan. 19,1898 Jan. 29,1898 Feb. 1,1898 Feb. 26,1898 May 23,1898	W T W G A	22,000 10,700 42,890 17,560 10,750 90,000	22,000 10,700 42,890 17,560 10,750 145,905	21,010 10,230 40,840 16,580 10,155 44,675	990 470 2,050 980 595 101,230	369 370 371 372 373 374
200,000	55,000	Sept. 27, 1898	E	29, 110	29, 110	26,830	2,280	375
1,200,000				223,010	278,915	170, 320	108, 595	
50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 150,000 50,000 50,000	1, 541 5, 000 3, 000 1, 000 100, 000 6, 000 3, 000 10, 000	Nov. 3,1898 Nov. 4,1898 do Nov. 5,1898 Nov. 16,1898 Mar. 4,1899 July 8,1899 July 8,1899 Sept. 5,1899	Z A Z V N M T N F	11, 250 21, 640 10, 750 11, 250 22, 500 11, 250 33, 750 20, 653 45, 000	11, 250 21, 640 10, 750 11, 250 22, 500 11, 250 33, 750 20, 653 45, 000	9, 820 20, 778 10, 430 10, 490 18, 400 10, 985 29, 800 19, 075 40, 293	1, 430 862 320 760 4, 100 265 3, 950 1, 578 4, 707	376 377 378 379 380 381 382 383 384

No. 64.—NATIONAL BANKS WHICH HAVE BEEN PLACED IN THE HANDS OF

	Name and location of bank.		Organiz	ation.		Total div. paid du existence national ing asso	ring e as a bank- ocia-
		Char- ter num- ber.	Date.	Capital.	Sur- plus.	Amount.	Per cent.
385 386 387	First National Bank, Penn Yan, N.Y., First N. B., Arkansas City, Kans.a., First N. B., McPherson, Kans.b	358 3360 3521	Feb. 8, 1864 June 30, 1885 June 17, 1886	\$50,000 50,000 50,000		\$154,054 50,250	308.1
501	Total	0021	June 11,1880				100.0
388 389 390 391 392 393	Broadway N. B., Boston, Mass People's National Bank, Denver, Colo.b Globe National Bank, Boston, Mass Merchants' N. B., Rutland, Vt Somerset N. Bkg. Co., Somerset, Ky.c. South Danvers N. B., Peabody, Mass	551 4084 936 3311 5468 958	Oct. 25, 1864 July 30, 1889 Mar. 25, 1865 Feb. 25, 1885 June 29, 1900 Mar. 31, 1865	150,000 150,000 1,000,000 50,000 50,000 150,000	\$654 287, 304 37, 041	393, 816 132, 000 2, 055, 000 79, 000 403, 500	262. 5 88. 0 205. 5 158. 0
	Total						
394 395 396 397 398 399 400 401 402 403 404	American N. B., Baltimore, Md. First N. B., White Pigeon, Mich. First National Bank, Niles, Mich. Farmers' N. B., Vergennes, Vt. Le Mars N. B., Lemars, Iowa. First N. B., Vancouver, Wash. Pynchon N. B., Springfield, Mass. Seventh N. B., New York, N. Y.d. City National Bank, Buffalo, N. Y. First National Bank, Austin, Tet.d. Eufaula National Bank, Eufaula, Ala.	4518 4527 1761 2475 2818 3031 987 998 5174 2118 2309	Feb. 10, 1891 Mar. 3, 1891 Jan. 3, 1871 Apr. 29, 1880 Nov. 13, 1882 Aug. 15, 1883 Apr. 7, 1865 Jan. 26, 1899 July 17, 1873 Nov. 30, 1875	100, 000 50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 150, 000 500, 000 300, 000 100, 000 50, 000	52, 266 150, 000	70,000 16,500 269,000 51,500 99,000 102,137 633,353 626,000 6,000 238,200 163,510	70. 0 33. 0 269. 0 103. 0 99. 0 204. 2 422. 2 125. 2 4. 0 238. 2 327. 0
	Total						
405 406	First National Bank, Belmont, Ohio Hancock N. B., Boston, Mass.b	4864 1442	Mar. 18, 1893 July 15, 1865	50,000 600,000		21, 500 795, 000	40.3 132.5
	Total	 					
407 408	Central National Bank, Boston, Mass National Bank of South Pennsylvania,	2103 4063	Apr. 30, 1873 July 2, 1889	500, 000 50, 000		685,000 1,500	137. 0 3. 0
409 410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418	National Baink of South Felinsylvania, Hyndiman, Pa. First N. B., Asbury Park, N. J. First N. B. of Fla., Jacksonville, Fla. Southport N. B., Southport, Conn. Navesink N. B., Red Bank, N. J. Citizens' N. B., Beaumont, Tex. Groesbeeck N. B., Groesbeek, Tex. Packard N. B., Groesbeek, Tex. Bolivar National Bank, Bolivar, Pa.d. Federal National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa.d. First National Bank, Allegheny, Pa.d.	3451 2174 660 4535 5841 4269 2264 6135 6023 198	Feb. 4,1886 Aug. 24,1874 Dec. 29,1864 Mar. 19,1891 May 31,1901 Mar. 22,1890 May 17,1875 Feb. 24,1902 Nov. 16,1901 Jan. 14,1864	50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 30,000 1,000,000 200,000	29,000 2,222 20,000	81,000 89,500 504,250 30,000 45,000 129,500 900 60,000 1,283,000	162. 0 179. 0 504. 2 60. 0 90. 0 129. 5 3. 0 6. 0 641. 5
	Total						
419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427 428 429	First National Bank, Victor, Colo	5586 4068 4841 2595 5504 6284 5286 5998 3581 5960 6833	Sept. 25, 1900 July 3, 1889 Jan. 7, 1893 Dec. 1, 1881 July 18, 1900 June 2, 1902 Apr. 12, 1900 Oct. 24, 1901 Nov. 2, 1886 Sept. 10, 1901 June 13, 1903	50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 25, 000 200, 000 25, 000 60, 000 25, 000 100, 000	15,000	25,000 21,925 54,000 79,047 6,250 23,340 4,200 87,600	50.0 43.8 54.0 158.1 25.0 11.7 16.0 146.0
430 431 432 433 434	National Bank of Holdenville, Ind. T. Capital National Bank, Guthrie, Okla. First National Bank, Macon, Ga. First National Bank, Cape May, N. J. Elk City N. B., Elk City, Okla	5735 4705 1617 5839 6164	Mar. 7,1901 Mar. 9,1892 Dec. 9,1865 May 29,1901 Mar. 17,1902	25,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 25,000	1,575	7,500 117,221 458,000	30.0 234.4 458.0

 $<sup>\</sup>alpha$  Formerly in voluntary liquidation; second failure. b Formerly in voluntary liquidation.

c No circulation.
d Restored to solvency.

								T
	Failt	ures.		Lawful money de-	**************************************	Circulation.		
Capital.	Surplus.	Receiver appointed.	Cause of failure.	posited.	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.	
\$50,000 100,000 50,000	\$15,000 5,500	Sept. 18,1899 Oct. 19,1899 Oct. 28,1899	J E M	\$11,250 22,500 16,870	\$11,250 22,500 16,870	\$9,995 21,680 16,220	\$1,255 820 650	385 386 387
850,000				238,663	238,663	217,966	20,697	
200,000 300,000 1,000,000 100,000 50,000	175,000 120,000 500	Dec. 16,1899 Dec. 20,1899 Dec. 21,1899 Mar. 26,1900 Aug. 17,1900	M X O Z U I	104, 195 45, 000 863, 785 22, 500	104, 195 45, 000 863, 785 22, 500	98, 455 42, 800 826, 908 21, 560	5,740 2,200 36,877 940	388 389 390 391 392
150,000	66,000	Sept. 19,1900	I	50,000	50,000	44,894	5,106	393
1,800.000				1,085,480	1,085,480	1,034,617	50,863	
200,000 50,000 100,000 60,000 100,000 50,000 200,000 500,000	50,000 10,000 20,000 6,000 4,000 100,000 150,000	Dec. 21, 1900 Dec. 27, 1900 Mar. 9, 1901 Apr. 13, 1901 Apr. 17, 1901 Apr. 20, 1901 June 24, 1901 June 27, 1901 June 29, 1901	FGZZQRFIGWS	100,000 50,000 99,000 20,000 23,900 12,500 111,465	100,000 50,000 99,000 20,000 23,900 12,500 111,465	94, 705 47, 280 93, 950 18, 810 21, 270 11, 010 103, 995	5, 295 2, 720 5, 050 1, 190 2, 630 1, 490 7, 470	394 395 396 397 398 399 400 401
300,000 100,000	150,000	June 29,1901 Aug. 3,1901 Oct. 21,1901	Ğ W	297,750	297,750	291,163	6,587	402 403
1,760,000	2.500	Oct. 21,1901	s	25,000 739,615	739,615	22,909	2,091	404
50,000	10,000	Feb. 25,1902	7.	50,000	50,000	705,092 47,540	34,523	405
400,000	10.000	Apr. 4,1902	Z V	60,400	60, 400	52, 213	2, 460 8, 187	406
450,000				110, 400	110, 400	99,753	10,647	
500.000 50,000	100.000 10,000	Nov. 13, 1902 Dec. 16, 1902	F T	401, 133 12, 500	401,133 12,500	$383.450 \\ 11,565$	$17,683 \\ 935$	407 408
100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 30,000 2,000,000 350,000	60,000 10,000 40,000 20,000 10,000 13,500 1,000 400,000 100,000	Feb. 13,1903 Mar. 14,1903 May 19,1903 Aug. 14,1903 Aug. 20,1903 Oct. 1,1903 Oct. 21,1903 Oct. 21,1903 Oct. 22,1903	Q FZZL L G AA	25,000 50,000 100,000 12,500 25,000 12,500 98,070 10,000	25,000 50,000 100,000 12,500 25,000 12,500 98,070 10,000 696,500 99,100	22, 505 42, 950 89, 966 11, 905 23, 010 11, 695 93, 570 8, 450 34, 600 3, 440	2, 495 7, 050 10, 034 595 1, 990 805 4, 500 1, 550 661, 900 95, 660	409 410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418
3.480.000		••••••		746, 703	1,542,303	737, 106	805, 197	
50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 200,000 25,000 60,000 25,000 100,000	3,000 10,000 20,000 8,500 1,500 4,250 40,000	Nov. 4, 1903 Nov. 18, 1903 Nov. 19, 1903 Jan. 2, 1904 Feb. 8, 1904 Feb. 10, 1904 Feb. 13, 1904 Feb. 13, 1904 Feb. 19, 1904 Mar. 23, 1904	FLNNUGHUUU	48,750 12,500 24,550 50,000 25,000 49,350 200,000 12,500 60,000 6,500 24,400	48,750 12,500 24,550 50,000 25,000 49,350 200,000 12,500 60,000 6,500 24,400	43,660 10,778 21,848 45,093 23,100 47,275 190,585 11,610 55,240 6,180 23,140	5,090 1,722 2,702 4,907 1,900 2,075 9,415 890 4,760 320 1,260	419 420 421 422 423 424 425 426 427 428 429
50,000 100,000 200,000 25,000 25,000	20,000 65,000 5,000	Apr. 4,1904 May 16,1904 May 24,1904 May 28,1904	F G M V G	50,000 98,700 197,000 6,000 6,250	50,000 98,700 197,000 6,000 6,250	47,700 90,740 174,120 5,270 5,840	2,300 7,960 22,880 730 410	430 431 432 433 434

No. 64.—NATIONAL BANKS WHICH HAVE BEEN PLACED IN THE HANDS OF

	Name and location of bank.	Organization.				Total dividends paid during existence as a national bank- ing associa- tion.	
		Char- ter num- ber.	Date.	Capital.	Sur- plus.	Amount.	Per cent.
435 436 437 438	Medina National Bank, Medina, N. Y First National Bank, Grinnell, Iowa People's National Bank, Swanton, Vt First National Bank, Claysville, Pa	4986 1629 4943 4273	Feb. 19, 1895 Jan. 15, 1866 Mar. 7, 1894 Mar. 27, 1890	\$50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000		\$10,000 309,000 24,250 11,000	20. 0 618. 0 48. 5 22. 0
	Total						
439 440 441 442 443 444 445 446 447	Berlin National Bank, Berlin, Wis Wooster, N. B., Wooster, Ohio Big Bend N. B., Davenport, Wash Citizens' National Bank, Oberlin, Ohio. First National Bank, Faribault, Minn. American National Bank, Faribault, Minn. Affect National Bank, Abilene, Tex. First National Bank, Nederland, Tex. First National Bank, Cornwall, N. Y	4641 4657 4002 2718 3492 1686 7028 6596 7344	Oct. 8, 1891 Nov. 30, 1891 Mar. 28, 1889 June 2, 1882 Apr. 27, 1886 Dec. 2, 1868 Oct. 30, 1903 Jan. 28, 1903 July 25, 1904	50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 75, 000 25, 000 25, 000		44,000 94,200 43,500 186,500	35. 5 74. 0 88. 0 188. 4 87. 0 373. 0
448 449 450 451 452 453 454 455 456	First National Bank, Lexington, Okla- First National Bank, Barberton, Ohio- First National Bank, Ladysmith, Wis- Fredonia N. B., Fredonia, N. Y. Vigo County N. B., Terre Haute, Ind- First National Bank, Topeka, Kans. Spring Valley N. B., Spring Valley, Ill- First National Bank, Toluca, Ill- City National Bank, Kansas City, Mo- Minot National Bank, Orrville, Ohio. First National Bank, Orrville, Ohio. Peoria National Bank, Peoria, Ill.	5462 5230 5535 841 3929 2646 3465 4871 5250	June 27, 1900 Nov. 1, 1899 Aug. 13, 1900 Feb. 27, 1865 Oct. 8, 1888 Mar. 13, 1882 Mar. 6, 1886 May 10, 1893 Feb. 2, 1900	25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 50, 000 150, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000	500 2,000 25,000	7,000 1,800 289,000 103,500 62,000 51,000 52,500	28. 0 7. 2 578. 0 69. 0 695. 0 124. 0 102. 0 21. 0
457 458 459 460	Minot National Bank, Minot, N. Dak First National Bank, Orrville, Ohio Peoria National Bank, Peoria, Ill Enterprise N. B., Allegheny, Pa	6315 6379 2878 4991	June 23, 1902 Aug. 14, 1902 Feb. 12, 1883 Apr. 4, 1895	25,000 25,000 150,000 200,000	6, 000 90, 000	14,750 2,250 310,000 170,000	59. 0 9. 0 206. 7 85. 0
404			36 00 4000				
461 462 463 464 465 466	Farmers' N. B., Kingfisher, Okla. First National Bank, Lineville, Ala. American National Bank, Boston, Mass. First National Bank, West, Tex. First National Bank, Attalia, Ala. Delmont National Bank of New Salem, Delmont. Pa.	6702 7516 5840 5543 7951 5837	Mar. 30, 1903 Dec. 16, 1904 May 29, 1901 Aug. 17, 1900 Oct. 18, 1905 May 28, 1901	25,000 25,000 200,000 25,000 30,000 25,000		5,000	
467 468	First National Bank, Chelsea, Mass Bates National Bank, Butler, Mo	533 6405	Oct. 14,1864 Aug. 30,1902	300,000 50,000	10,000	841, 500 17, 000	280. 5 34. 0
	Total		 				
469	Farmers & Drovers National Bank,	839	Feb. 25, 1865	150,000	3,000	597,750	398. 4
470 471 472 473	Waynesburg, Pa. First National Bank, Scotland, S. Dak. Ft. Dallas National Bank, Miami, Fla First National Bank, Dresden, Ohio First National Bank of the City of Brooklyn, N. Y. Farmers & Merchants National Bank,	7048 6774 5144 923	Nov. 28, 1903 May 6, 1903 Oct. 7, 1898 Mar. 21, 1865	100,000 50,000 200,000		18,000 23,500 2,874,000	18. 0 18. 0 47. 0 1437. 0
474	mount rieasant, ra.	4892	Mar. 27,1893		: ;		63.0
475	First National Bank, Chariton, Iowa	1724	Oct. 20, 1870			352,500	705. 0
	Total						

RECEIVERS, TOGETHER WITH CAPITAL AND SURPLUS, ETC.—Continued.

	Failures.					Circulation.		
Capital.	Surplus.	Receiver appointed.	Cause of failure.	posited.	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.	
\$50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	\$7,000 20,000 314 16,000	June 22, 1904 July 27, 1904 Aug. 18, 1904 Oct. 11, 1904	N Z H Z	\$12,500 25,000 50,000 49,300	\$12,500 25,000 50,000 49,300	\$11,090 18,654 46,755 44,890	\$1,410 6,346 3,245 4,410	435 436 437 438
1,535,000		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		1,008,300	1,008,300	923, 568	84, 732	
50, 000 50, 000 60, 000 50, 000 50, 000 75, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000 300, 000 25, 000 200, 000 200, 000	2,000 15,000 5,000 10,000 10,000 10,000 10,000 200 11,200 1,	Nov. 17, 1904 Nov. 23, 1904 Nov. 25, 1904 Nov. 25, 1904 Dec. 20, 1904 Jan. 3, 1905 Jan. 18, 1905 Jan. 26, 1905 May 19, 1906 May 24, 1905 June 2, 1905 June 2, 1905 June 28, 1905 July 3, 1905 July 3, 1905 Sept. 19, 1905 Sept. 19, 1905 Sept. 27, 1905 Oct. 7, 1905 Oct. 7, 1905 Oct. 7, 1905 Oct. 18, 1905	V Q R K R C G V U U V N N N M M W B F B Z	12, 500 100, 000 12, 500 50, 000 12, 500 50, 000 75, 000 7, 000 6, 250 6, 250 50, 000 37, 500 300, 000 12, 500 6, 250 6, 250 6, 250 6, 250 50, 000 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 150, 000	12, 500 100, 000 12, 500 50, 000 12, 500 50, 000 75, 000 75, 000 6, 250 12, 000 6, 250 50, 000 30, 000 217, 000 217, 000 121, 000 217, 000 12, 500 6, 250 50, 000 100, 000 217, 000 12, 500 6, 250 50, 000	9, 740 89, 760 10, 545 43, 730 11, 265 40, 947 67, 200 6, 470 10, 695 44, 740 5, 265 42, 565 42, 765 84, 240 182, 330 10, 970 5, 290 10, 970 11, 1430 131, 210	2, 760 10, 240 1, 955 6, 270 1, 235 9, 053 7, 800 1, 305 5, 260 985 7, 435 6, 740 735 15, 760 34, 670 1, 530 960 38, 570 18, 790	439 440 441 442 443 444 445 446 447 448 451 452 453 454 455 456 457 458 459 460
2, 035, 000				1, 411, 500	1, 517, 250	1, 337, 072	180, 178	
25, 000 25, 000 200, 000 25, 000 30, 000 25, 000	140 25,000 5,000 500 500	Nov. 1,1905 Nov. 24,1905 Nov. 27,1905 Mar. 27,1906 Apr. 24,1906 May 2,1906	U U U Z L N	6, 250 6, 250 100, 000 6, 250 30, 000 6, 250	6, 250 6, 250 200, 000 6, 250 30, 000 6, 250	5, 290 5, 400 184, 655 5, 330 26, 090 5, 120	960 850 15,345 920 3,910 1,130	461 462 463 464 465 466
300, 000 50, 000	100,000 6,500	Aug. 17, 1906 Sept. 20, 1906	L L	12,500	54, 710 12, 500	30, 880 9, 985	23, 830 2, 515	467 468
680,000				167, 500			49, 460	
200,000	540,000	Dec. 12, 1906	N		100,000	76, 023	23, 977	469
25,000 100,000 50,000 300,000	700 5, 500 6, 200 600, 000	Feb. 4, 1907 July 5, 1907 Oct. 15, 1907 Oct. 25, 1907	N N K V	15,000 38,900	50,000	10, 890 39, 870 34, 895 32, 900	4, 110 12, 130 15, 105 267, 100	470 471 472 473
50,000	30,000	Oct. 29, 1907	AA	 	25,000	17,672	7,328	474
50,000	30,000	Oct. 31, 1907	z		50,000	30, 030	19, 970	475
775,000				53, 900	592,000	242, 280	349, 720	

No. 64.—NATIONAL BANKS WHICH HAVE BEEN PLACED IN THE HANDS OF

	Name and location of bank.		Organiz	ation.		Total divi paid du existence national ing asso tion	ring e as a bank- ecia-
		Char- ter num- ber.	Date.	Capital.	Sur- plus.	Amount.	Per cent.
476 477 478 479 480 481	First National Bank, Leetonia, Ohio Aurora National Bank, Aurora, Ind Woods N. B., San Antonio, Tex Hot Springs N. B., Hot Springs, S. Dak. Fort Pitt N. B., Pittsburg, Pa Jewelers National Bank, North Attle-	3519 2963 7316 6339 2415 7675	May 26, 1883 June 25, 1904 July 14, 1902 Mar. 6, 1879	200,000 25,000 200,000	\$5,000 25,000	76,600 36,000 42,127 633,500	76. 6 18. 0 168. 5
482 483	boro, Mass. Peoples N. B., Franklinville, N. Y National Bank of North America in New York, N. Y.	8157 4581		25, 000 700, 000		1,887,000	269. 6
484 485 486	New Amsterdam N. B., New York, N.Y. City National Bank, Greensboro, N. C. First National Bank, Bisbee, Ariz	5783 5168 7182	Jan. 14,1899 Mar. 22,1904	100,000 50,000		·	53.0
487 488 489 490	First National Bank, Clintonville, Pa. First National Bank, East Brady, Pa. First National Bank, Manasquan, N.J. First National Bank, Ramona, Okla	6948 5321 3040 7251	May 2,1900 Sept. 3,1883	25,000		3,750 7,500 144,500 6,250	25.0
491 492	Allegheny N. B., Pittsburg, Pa National Deposit Bank, Philadelphia, Pa.	722 7929	Jan. 16, 1865 Sept. 29, 1905	500,000 200,000	115, 640	1,600,000	320.0
493 494 495 496	First N. B., Rock Creek, Ohio First National Bank, Friendly, W. Va First National Bank, Niles, Ohio Cosmopolitan N. B., Pittsburg, Pa	7790 5814 4190 6216	May 15, 1901 Dec. 28, 1889	25,000 50,000		$6,750 \\ 212,750$	27.0 425.5
497	Farmers' and Traders' National Bank, La Grande, Oreg. Union National Bank, Summerville, Pa.	4452 6739	Oct. 29,1890 Apr. 23,1903	60,000 50,000		45,000 6,500	75. 0
499	First National Bank, Carroll, Iowa Total	3969		50,000	2,500	150,000	
500 501 502	First National Bank, Fort Scott, Kans. First National Bank, Rugby, N. Dak Coal Belt National Bank, Benton, Ill	1763 6341 8234		50,000 25,000 38,500	1,000	370, 938 12, 500	
503 504 505 506 507	Union National Bank, Oakland, Cal. Lititz National Bank, Lititz, Pa. First National Bank, Ironwood, Mich. First National Bank, Savoy, Tex. First National Bank, Burnside, Ky	2266 2452 3971 7645 3903	May 20, 1875 Feb. 2, 1880 Jan. 31, 1889 Mar. 16, 1905 Oct. 2, 1907	100,000 70,000 50,000 25,000 25,000	2,500	148, 225 52, 000 7, 500	211. 7 104. 0 30. 0
508	First National Bank, Mineral Point, Wis.  Total	3203	June 10,1884	50,000			
	Grand total			62, 963, 500	1,833,772	64, 350, 544	

- A Defalcation of officers.

  B Defalcation of officers and fraudulent management.
  C Defalcation of officers and excessive loans to others.
  D Defalcation of officers and depreciation of securities.
  E Depreciation of securities.
  F Excessive loans to others, injudicious banking, and depreciation of securities.
  G Excessive loans to officers and directors and depreciation of securities.
  H Excessive loans to officers and directors and investments in real estate and mortgages.
  I Excessive loans to others and depreciation of securities.
  J Excessive loans to others and investments in real estate and mortgages.
  K Excessive loans and failure of large debtors.
  L Excessive loans to officers and directors.
  M Failure of large debtors.
  N Fraudulent management.

RECEIVERS, TOGETHER WITH CAPITAL AND SURPLUS, ETC.—Continued.

1					1			
	Failures.					Circulation.		
Capital.	Surplus.	Receiver appointed.	Cause of failure.	posited.	Issued.	Redeemed.	Outstand- ing.	
\$100,000 50,000 200,000 25,000 1,000,000 100,000	7,400 12,000 5,000 1,000,000	Nov. 9, 1907 Nov. 27, 1907 Dec. 7, 1907	Z M U F Y	\$25,000 200,000 25,000 75,000	25,000 500,000	9, 428 138, 540 15, 800 375, 905	124,095	477 478 479 480
25,000 2,000,000		Jan. 13, 1908 Jan. 27, 1908	N E	20,000 404,945				
1,000,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 500,000 200,000	20,000 15,000 7,500 10,000 100,000 1,900 700,000	Mar. 6, 1908 Mar. 24, 1908 Apr. 24, 1908 May 1, 1908 May 2, 1908 do May 18, 1908	E F Q L Z T A Z U	150,000 50,000 6,500	100,000 50,000 15,000 25,000 50,000	67,600 35,300 9,850 18,700 33,565 4,700 53,260	32, 400 14, 700 5, 150 6, 300 16, 435	485 486 487 488 489 490 491
50,000 25,000 300,000 500,000 60,000	3,000 125,000 100,000	July 25, 1908 Sept. 3, 1908 Sept. 5, 1908	I Z U L Z	50,000 25,000 300,000	25,000	15, 950 171, 350 295, 950	20, 100 9, 050 128, 650 204, 050 7, 200	493 494 495 496 497
50,000 100,000	10,000	Oct. 16, 1908 Oct. 21, 1908	F Z	15,000	30,000 100,000		25,000 53,250	
		••••••		1, 346, 445	3, 189, 785	2,050,535	1, 139, 250	
100, 000 25, 000 38, 500 300, 000 105, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000	5,000 2,500 100,000 21,000 20,000 2,402 250 20,000	Jan. 4, 1909 Feb. 9, 1909 Apr. 14, 1909 Apr. 19, 1909 June 20, 1909 Sept. 19, 1909	Q Z Q U T A A U A	10,000	150,000 40,000 12,500 12,500 6,250 25,000	2,950 4,105 50,550 14,600 440 2,850 600 300	74, 250 3, 300 5, 895 99, 450 25, 400 12, 060 9, 650 5, 650 24, 700	500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508
				50,000	362,500	102, 145	260, 355	i
83, 495, 920				27, 654, 453	31,672,793	27, 976, 295	3, 696, 498	

- O Fraudulent management, excessive loans to officers and directors, and depreciation of securities. P Fraudulent management and depreciation of securities. Q Fraudulent management and injudicious banking. R Fraudulent management, defalcation of officers, and depreciation of securities. S Fraudulent management, injudicious banking, investments in real estate and mortgages, and depre-
- ciation of securities.

- ciation of securities.

  T Fraudulent management, excessive loans to officers and directors and excessive loans to others.

  U Injudicious banking.
  V Injudicious banking and depreciation of securities.
  W Injudicious banking and failure of large debtors.
  X Investments in real estate and mortgages and depreciation of securities.
  Y General stringency of the money market, shrinkage in values, and imprudent methods of banking.
  Z Wrecked by the cashier.
  AA Closed by run.
  BB Closed by directors in anticipation of run.

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets, Amounts Colon Assets, Expenses of Receivership, Claims Proved, Dividends Paid,

	Name and location of bank.	Date of organization.	Capital stock.	Receiver appointed.
1	First National Bank, Attica, N. Y	Jan. 14,1864	\$50,000	Apr. 14,1865
2	Venango National Bank, Franklin, Pa	May 20,1865 Dec. 14,1864	300,000 200,000	May 1,1866 May 8,1866
	Total		500,000	
4 5 6 7 8 9 0	First National Bank, Medina, N. Y. Tennessee National Bank, Memphis, Tenn First National Bank, Selma, Ala First National Bank, New Orleans, La National Unadilla Bank, Unadilla, N. Y. Farmers and Citizens National Bank, Brooklyn, N. Y. Croton National Bank, New York, N. Y.	Feb. 3,1864 June 5,1865 Aug. 24,1865 Dec. 18,1863 July 17,1865 June 5,1865 Sept. 9,1865	50,000 100,000 100,000 500,000 120,000 300,000 200,000	Mar. 13, 1867 Mar. 21, 1867 Apr. 30, 1867 May 20, 1867 Aug. 20, 1867 Sept. 6, 1867 Oct. 1, 1867
	Total		1,370,000	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
1 2 3	First National Bank, Bethel, Conn. First National Bank, Keokuk, Iowa. National Bank of Vicksburg, Miss.	May 15, 1865 Sept. 9, 1863 Feb. 14, 1865	60,000 100,000 50,000	Feb. 28,1868 Mar. 3,1868 Apr. 24,1868
	Total		210,000	 
4 5	First National Bank, Rockford, Ill First National Bank of Nevada, Austin, Nev	May 20,1864 June 23,1865	50,000 250,000	Mar. 15, 1869 Oct. 14, 1869
1	Total		300,000	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
6 8 9 0	Ocean National Bank, New York, N. Y. Union Square National Bank, New York, N. Y. Eighth National Bank, New York, N. Y. Fourth National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. Waverly National Bank, Waverly, N. Y. First National Bank, Fort Smith, Ark.	June 6,1865 Mar. 30,1869 Apr. 6,1864 Feb. 26,1864 May 29,1865 Feb. 6,1866	1,000,000 200,000 250,000 200,000 106,100 50,000	Dec. 13,1871 Dec. 15,1871 do Dec. 20,1871 Apr. 23,1872 May 2,1872
	Total		1,806,100	
2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 0 1 2	Scandinavian National Bank, Chicago, Ill	May 7,1872 July 21,1865 Feb. 15,1872 July 1,1865 July 16,1863 July 1,1865 Sept. 1,1865 July 1,1865 May 24,1864 May 27,1871 July 7,1863	250,000 175,000 500,000 300,000 500,000 750,000 400,000 200,000 100,000 600,000 50,000	Dec. 12, 1872 Dec. 31, 1872 Mar. 18, 1873 Apr. 28, 1873 Sept. 19, 1873 Sept. 22, 1873 Sept. 25, 1873 Oct. 18, 1873 Oct. 24, 1873
	Total		3, 825, 000	
3 4 5	First National Bank, Anderson, Ind. First National Bank, Topeka, Kans First National Bank, Norfolk, Va.	July 31,1863 Aug. 23,1866 Feb. 23,1864	50,000 100,000 100,000	Nov. 23, 1873 Dec. 16, 1873 June 3, 1874
	Total		250,000	
6 7 8 9	Gibson County National Bank, Princeton, Ind	Nov. 30, 1872 Nov. 15, 1869 July 8, 1871 Mar. 16, 1865 July 19, 1865	50,000 150,000 500,000 100,000 200,000	Nov. 28, 1874 Dec. 10, 1874 Feb. 1, 1875 Oct. 22, 1875 Oct. 28, 1875
	Total		1,000,000	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8	Miners National Bank, Georgetown, Colo. Fourth National Bank, Chicago, Ill. a First National Bank, Bedford, Iowa. First National Bank, Osceola, Iowa. First National Bank, Duluth, Minn First National Bank, La Crosse, Wis. City National Bank, Chicago, Ill. Watkins National Bank, Watkins, N. Y. First National Bank, Wiehita, Kans.	Oct. 30, 1874 Feb. 24, 1864 Sept. 18, 1875 Jan. 26, 1871 Apr. 6, 1872 June 20, 1865 Feb. 18, 1865 June 2, 1864 Jan. 2, 1872	150,000 200,000 30,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 250,000 75,000 60,000	Jan. 24,1876 Feb. 1,1876 do Feb. 26,1876 Mar. 13,1876 Apr. 11,1876 May 17,1876 July 12,1876 Sept. 23,1876
	Total		965,000	

RECEIVER, AND CLOSING, SINCE THE ORGANIZATION OF THE NATIONAL BANKING LECTED FROM ALL SOURCES, LOANS PAID AND OTHER DISBURSEMENTS, LOSSES AND REMAINING ASSETS RETURNED TO STOCKHOLDERS TO OCTOBER 31, 1909.

Nomir	nal assets at suspension.	late of	Additional assets received	Total	Offsets allowed	Loss on assets com- pounded or	Nominal value of assets re-	
Estimated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.	since date of suspen- sion.	assets.	and settled.	sold under order of court.	turned to stock- holders.	
<b>\$</b> 50, 823	\$28,053	<b>\$115,538</b>	\$13,692	\$208, 106	<b>\$</b> 18,661	\$114,236		1
83,713	57, 029 860, 929	818, 154	27,741	986, 637 860, 929	69, 445	796, 197 686, 665		2 3
83,713	917, 958	818, 154	27,741	1,847,566	69, 445	1,482,862		
18,424 50,000	2,029 395,412	101,072	5, 400 26, 579 57, 732 156, 575	126, 925 471, 991		93, 638 380, 383		4 5
116, 422	96,556	78, 415	57,732	349, 125 1, 987, 239 212, 910 1, 691, 113	6,845	179,894		6
853,148	276, 400	701,116	156, 575	1,987,239	58,645	929, 289		7
36,748 1,175,656	69,857 $121,683$	86, 856 272, 757	19, 449 121, 017	1,691,113	55,342	132, 806 400, 903		8
255, 235	144, 903	65, 361	21,572	487,071	30,641	187, 586		1ŏ
2,505,633	1,106,840	1,305,577	408,324	5, 326, 374	151, 473	2,304,499		
39,486	4,809	83,830	12, 212	140, 337	1,570	70,122		11
98, 240 21, 584	79,652 49,959	$125,057 \ 22,569$	13, 426	316, 375 94, 112	33, 454 4, 608	123, 409 57, 938		12 13
159,310	134, 420	231, 456	25,638	550,824	39,632	251, 469		
7,000 129,721	811 497, 292	91, 412	30, 371 42, 236	38, 182 760, 661	274 317,742	219,750		14 15
136, 721	498, 103	91, 412	72,607	798, 843	318,016	219,750		
1,867,641		942, 283	124,832	2,934,756	285, 736	1,254,358		16
364,973	700 007	91,355	11,895	468, 223 1.181, 465	101,719	270 704	\$89,855	17
229,617 $653,658$	736, 997	165, 442	49, 409	653,658	38,911 303,504	379,794		18 19
86, 493 15, 800	40,000 14,174	37, 494 25, 000	32, 517 6, 537	196, 504 61, 511	15,780	56,011 37,629		20 21
3, 218, 182	791,171	1,261,574	225, 190	5, 496, 117	745,650	1,727,792	89,855	
100,000	100,000	168, 100	24, 866	392, 966	6,211	224, 703		22
127, 769 379, 020	50,000 110,450	25,000 148,920	25, 102 168, 603	227,871 $806,993$	30,378 8,949	22,084 285,346	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	23 24
336,833	58,852	283, 550	128,337	807, 572	98, 460	161,013		25
1,000,000	58,852 1,277,690		215,724	2, 493, 414	280,955	765, 356		25 26
1,435,113 $342,260$	473, 372 252, 250	453, 593 321, 722	404, 431 103, 609	2,766,509 $1,019,841$	368, 992 103, 842	589, 213 616, 642		27
100,000	50,000	79, 409	43, 225	272,634	3,225	146,764		28 29
94, 483 300, 000	173,378	7,954	21,095	296,910 1,431,055	5,735	182, 231 715, 584		30
28,077	100,000 55,386	376, 870 29, 267	654, 185 2, 574	115,304	8,964 7,068	51,294		31 32
4, 243, 555	2,701,378	1,894,385	1,791,751	10,631,069	922,779	3,760,230		
50,000	80,000	103,057	102, 376	335, 433	10, 410	235, 127		33
25,000 77,723	85,000 56,350	78, 857 80, 297	14, 241 3, 542	$203,098 \ 217,912$	$26,951 \\ 2,191$	118,083 55,917		34 35
152,723	221, 350	262, 211	120, 159	756, 443	39,552	409, 127		00
51,296	32,011	29,055	12,816	125, 178	3, 595	54, 332		36
6,300	204,600	3,274	15, 258	229, 432	2,869	196, 231		37
619,836 140,000	1,250,163 120,000	151, 439 63, 620	678, 349 18, 439	2,699,787 342,059	452, 953 60, 447	1,948,095 84,709		38 39
169, 520	105, 218	257, 655	30, 696	563, 089	24, 882	58, 715		40
986,952	1,711,992	505, 043	755, 558	3,959,545	544,746	2,342,082		
20,000	190,069 131,227 26,858 19,938 118,300	65, 802	27, 287	237, 356 227, 236 75, 604 115, 213 186, 064 169, 912	8,761	186, 254 6, 266		41
29,752	26, 858	9, 359	3,084 9,635	75, 604	$2,100 \\ 3,510$	1 49.929		42 43
27, 123 29, 752 74, 376 18, 093	19,938	9,359 5,737	15, 162	115, 213	3 043	30, 319	33,363	44
18,093	118,300 25,000	35, 855 65, 097	13,816	186,064	1,139	30, 319 111, 780 85, 019		45
35,000 453,037	478,917	85,805	44,815 86,248	1,104,007	4, 296 48, 381	470,908	1	46
453, 037 86, 014	44, 582	9,105	86, 248 21, 738	161, <b>43</b> 9	3,151	470,908 18,635	53, 473	48
59,226	18,387	67,531	3,681	148,825	17, 409	67,345	90 000	49
802,621	1,053,278	344, 291	225, 466	2, 425, 656	91,790	1,026,455	86,836	J

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

	Name and location of bank.	Date of organization.	Capital stock.	Receiver appointed.
50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59	First National Bank, Greenfield, Ohio a	Oct. 7,1863 Apr. 1,1865 Aug. 5,1863 Jan. 9,1865 July 25,1865 Jan. 16,1865 Oct. 20,1866 Mar. 25,1872 May 31,1872 June 14,1865	\$50,000 200,000 132,000 67,000 50,000 100,000 2,500,000 75,000 75,000	Dec. 12,1876 Jan. 27,1877 Feb. 13,1877 Mar. 12,1877 Mar. 16,1877 May 24,1877 June 23,1877 June 23,1877 Aug. 18,1877 Aug. 20,1877
1	Total	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	3,344,000	***************************************
60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73	Third National Bank, Chicago, Ill. Central National Bank, Chicago, Ill. First National Bank, Kansas City, Mo. Commercial National Bank, Kansas City, Mo. First National Bank, Ashland, Pa.a. First National Bank, Tarrytown, N. Y. First National Bank, Allentown, Pa.a. First National Bank, Malentown, Pa.a. First National Bank, Waynesburg, Pa.a. Washington County National Bank, Greenwich, N. Y. First National Bank, Pallas, Tex. Peoples National Bank, Helena, Mont. First National Bank, Bozeman, Mont. Merchants National Bank, Fort Scott, Kans.a. Farmers National Bank, Platte City, Mo.	Feb. 5,1864 Sept. 18,1872 Nov. 23,1865 June 3,1872 Apr. 24,1864 Dec. 16,1863 Mar. 5,1864 June 30,1865 July 16,1874 May 13,1863 Aug. 14,1872 Jan. 20,1872 May 5,1877	750,000 200,000 500,000 100,000 112,500 100,000 250,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	Nov. 24,1877 Dec. 1,1877 Feb. 11,1878 do. Feb. 28,1878 Mar. 23,1878 Apr. 15,1878 May 15,1878 June 8,1878 do. Sept. 13,1878 Sept. 14,1878 Sept. 25,1878 Oct. 1,1878
	Total.		2,612,500	
74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81	First National Bank, Warrensburg, Mo. German-American National Bank, Washington, D. C. German National Bank, Chicago, Ill.a. Commercial National Bank, Saratoga Springs, N. Y. Second National Bank, Scranton, Pa.a. National Bank of Poultney, Vt. First National Bank, Monticello, Ind. First National Bank, Monticello, Ind.	July 31, 1871 May 14, 1877 Nov. 15, 1870 June 6, 1865 Aug. 5, 1863 May 31, 1865 Dec. 3, 1874 Mar. 11, 1864	100,000 130,000 500,000 100,000 200,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	Nov. 1,1878 dodo. Dec. 20,1878 Feb. 11,1879 Mar. 15,1879 Apr. 7,1879 July 18,1879 July 23,1879
	Total		1,230,000	<b>.</b>
82 83 84	First National Bank, Meadville, Pa. First National Bank, Newark, N. J. First National Bank, Brattleboro, Vt.	Oct. 27,1863 Aug. 7,1863 June 30,1864	100,000 300,000 300,000	June 9,1880 June 14,1880 June 19,1880
	Total		700,000	
85 86 87	Mechanics National Bank, Newark, N. J. First National Bank, Buffalo, N. Y. Pacific National Bank, Boston, Mass.	June 9,1865 Feb. 5,1864 Nov. 9,1877	500,000 100,000 961,300	Nov. 2,1881 Apr. 22,1882 May 22,1882
	Total		1,561,300	
88 89	First National Bank of Union Mills, Union City, Pa Vermont National Bank, St. Albaus, Vt	Oct. 23,1863 Oct. 11,1865	50,000 200,000	Mar. 24,1883 Aug. 9,1883
	Total		250,000	<i></i>
90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98 99	First National Bank, Leadville, Colo	Mar. 19,1879 Feb. 24,1883 Feb. 20,1864 July 7,1882 June 3,1865 Feb. 17,1883 Mar. 5,1873 July 16,1883 Dec. 12,1863 Oct. 25,1881 May 7,1883	60,000 100,000 100,000 75,000 400,000 50,000 250,000 50,000 100,000 50,000	Jan. 24, 1884 Mar. 11, 1884 Apr. 22, 1884 June 2, 1884 June 2, 1884 July 23, 1884 Aug. 25, 1884 Aug. 26, 1884 Oct. 18, 1884
	Total		1,285,000	ļ

a Formerly in voluntary liquidation.

	Nominal value of	Loss on assets com-	Offsets		Additional assets	date of	nal assets at suspension.	Nomin
	assets re- turned to stock- holders.	pounded or sold under order of court.	allowed and settled.	Total assets.	received since date of suspen- sion.	Estimated worthless.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated good.
50		\$44,344		\$58,051	\$376		\$57,675	
. 51		223, 375	\$13, 192	558, 418	49,441	\$51,403	262,909	\$194,665
52		203, 792	60.311	369,806	24, 217	200,909	58, 188	86, 492
. 53		99,588	8,487	219,983	14,770	25,941	112,026	67,246
53 54 55 56 57		99,588 117,173 139,309	6,537 21,498	226,937	24,217 14,770 14,270 18,411	79, 101	112,026 66,025 90,704	67, 246 67, 541 135, 231
. 55		139,309	21,498	368,717	18,411	124,371	90,704	135, 231
56	\$36,957	1,771,699	166,831	4,822,109	] 433,400	633,744	2,818,966	935,999
57	34, 259	1,310	62,774	201,578	13,478	6,596	6, 250	175, 254
58 59		606, 580 143, 664	36,598 41,324	746, 506 430, 471	30, 398 34, 350	629, 113 24, 990	52, 627 150, 650	34, 368 220, 481
	71,216	3, 350, 834	417,552	8,002,576	633, 111	1,776,168	3, 676, 020	1,917,277
60		384,007	95, 121	3, 349, 961	1,057,245	330,704	631, 797	1,330,215
61		287,682	7,245	506, 271	16,680	170,712	161, 441	157, 438
62		22,559	7,245 1,482,725	1,856,661	19,817	405,000	313,726	1,118,118
	110 010	67,396	22.962	184,971	6,723	51, 175	74,724	52,349
1 65	112,818	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	16,072 164,949	176, 831 274, 750	8,859 20,289	19,070	41,584	52,349 107,318 100,994
66		268,000	20, 600	339, 715	20, 289	153, 467 185, 220	132, 445	19,879
66		47,239	20,608 714	60,014	1,861	42,284	15.2,440	19,079
68	279, 987	6,972	18,541	589, 938	13,749	236, 971	15,869 27,894	311, 324
69	210,001	106, 292	30,088	156, 122	4 305	67, 423	36, 245	48 140
70		32,372	12 492	361, 903	4,305 67,942	166, 151	95 251	48, 149 32, 559 39, 010
68 69 70 71 72		20, 141	12,492 7,700	136, 479	21,090	333	95, 251 76, 046	39,000
72		65,804	178	85,248	1,892	46,588	15,543	21, 225
73		8, 207	10, 947	72, 492	1,944	42, 296	18, 691	9,561
	392, 805	1,316,671	1,890,342	8, 151, 356	1,244,567	1,917,394	1,641,256	3, 348, 139
74		118,507	55,255	330, 363	33, 375	11,578	194, 457	90,953
75 76 77 78 79 80 81		202, 488	165,846	494,870	61, 147	37,923	139, 514	256, 286
. 76		521,783	6, 170	711,870	29,881	475,052	101, 971	104,966
77	69,659	101,810	17, 475	346,726	17,085	28,969	167,503	133, 169
78	72,754 77,592	203, 982	36,737	518, 535	47,591	104,858	101, 178	264,908
19	11,592	25,729	3, 353	203, 279 49, 771	19,560	18,384	97,257	68,078
91		106 562	8,411	900 602	15,017 27,503	4,374	101, 178 97, 257 6, 734 134, 716	23,646
- 01	200 005	106,562	11,920	209,603		34,737		12,647
	220,005	1,280,925	305, 167	2,835,017	251, 159	715,875	943, 330	954,653
82 83 84	26, 439	26,043	3,345	169,618	19, 198	12,863	22,545	115,012 418,951
. 83	302,654	86, 953	154,945	580,060	41, 173	55, 895	64,041	418,951
- 04	·	801	4,902	398, 123	43,895	302,654		51,574
=	329,093	113, 797	163, 192	1,147,801	104, 266	371,412	86,586	585,537
. 85	J	167,629	73,925	1,609,938	232, 147	78, 286	185,002	1, 114, 503
86 87		650,736	172,063	1, 288, 321	36,916	696, 987	65,526	488,892
- 81		2,454,138	206, 268	3, 912, 161	449,324	1,397,334	1,416,793	648,710
<u>.</u>		3, 272, 503	452, 256	6,810,420	718, 387	2, 172, 607	1,667,321	2, 252, 105
. 88		89, 925 483, 834	4,376 19,171	248,477 $784,266$	23, 640 20, 617	16,309 118,618	46, 829 520, 917	$161,699 \\ 124,114$
-		573, 759	23,547	1,032,743	44, 257	134,927	567,746	285,813
90		124,949	8,970	286, 761	56, 410	102, 112	56,042	72, 197
. 91		16,017	52	32,646	1,599	2,554	14,500	13,993
. 92		286,651	9,888	442, 499	78,359	49,951	96,875	217,314
93	5,828	36, 622	5,320	313, 283	34, 112	9,688	96, 543	172,940
. 94	18,517	1,577,187	904.725	6,753,555	871, 204	1,568,940	816,916	3, 496, 495
95	18,517	31,402	5,381 32,233	92, 429	6, 407	27, 190 171, 319	27,774 72,356	31,058
. 96	[	348, 492 48, 796	32, 233	734,838	124,004	171,319	72,356	367, 109
97	[	48,796	84	72,043	941	22, 255	15,304	33,543
. 98		284, 326	42, 269	426,083	212,545	113, 329	44,446	55,763
		49, 155	1 5	70,009	3,312	29,352	29,826	7,519
99		75 070	11 140	100 040	Eo ∩E≔	1		
100	24,345	75, 679 2, 879, 276	11,140	9,362,994	56,057 1,445,000	2,096,690	22, 695 1, 293, 277	4,528,027

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

	Name and location of bank.	Date of organization.	Capital stock.	Receiver appointed.
101 102 103 104	Middletown National Bank, Middletown, N. Y. Farmers National Bank, Bushnell, Ill	June 14, 1865 Feb. 18, 1871 Aug. 9, 1865 May 13, 1865	\$200,000 50,000 50,000 300,000	Nov. 29, 1884 Dec. 17, 1884 Mar. 23, 1885 Apr. 9, 1885
	Total		600,000	
105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112	First National Bank, Lake City, Minn.  Lancaster National Bank, Clinton, Mass.  First National Bank, Sioux Falls, S. Dak.  First National Bank, Walpeton, N. Dak.  First National Bank, Angelica, N. Y.  City National Bank, Williamsport, Pa.  Abington National Bank, Abington, Mass.a.  First National Bank, Blair, Nebr	Nov. 29, 1870 Nov. 22, 1864 Mar. 15, 1880 Feb. 2, 1882 Nov. 3, 1864 Mar. 17, 1874 July 1, 1865 July 7, 1882	50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 150,000 50,000	Jan. 4,1886 Jan. 20,1886 Mar. 11,1886 Apr. 8,1886 Apr. 19,1886 May 4,1886 Aug. 2,1886 Sept. 8,1886
	Total		650,000	
113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120	First National Bank, Pine Bluff, Ark. Palatka National Bank, Palatka, Fla. Fidelity National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio. Henrictta National Bank, Henrictta, Tex. National Bank of Sumter, S. C. First National Bank, Dansville, N. Y First National Bank, Corry, Pa. Stafford National Bank, Stafford Springs, Conn.	Sept. 18, 1882 Nov. 20, 1884 Feb. 27, 1886 Aug. 3, 1883 Nov. 26, 1883 Sept. 4, 1863 Dec. 6, 1864 June 7, 1865	50,000 50,000 1,000,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 200,000	Nov. 20, 1886 June 3, 1887 June 27, 1887 Aug. 17, 1887 Aug. 24, 1887 Sept. 8, 1887 Oct. 11, 1887 Oct. 17, 1887
	Total.		1,550,000	
121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128	Fifth National Bank, St. Louis, Mo.  Metropolitan National Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio.  First National Bank, Auburn, N. Y.  Commercial National Bank, Dubuque, Iowa.  State National Bank, Raleigh, N. C.  Second National Bank, Xenia, Ohio.  Madison National Bank, Madison, S. Dak.  Lowell National Bank, Lowell, Mich.	Dec. 6, 1882 June 23, 1881 Jan. 13, 1864 Mar. 4, 1871 June 2, 1868 Jan. 1, 1864 Nov. 29, 1886 June 14, 1865	300,000 1,000,000 150,000 100,000 100,000 150,000 50,000 50,000	Nov. 15,1887 Feb. 10,1888 Feb. 20,1888 Apr. 2,1888 Mar. 31,1888 May 9,1888 June 23,1888 Sept. 19,1888
	Total		1,900,000	
129 130	California National Bank, San Francisco, Cal	Oct. 26,1886 Sept. 14,1882	200,000 50,000	Jan. 14,1889 Apr. 22,1889
	Total	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	250,000	
131 132 133 134 135 136 137 138 139	National Bank of Shelbyville, Tenn. First National Bank, Sheffield, Ala. Third National Bank, Malone, N. Y. First National Bank, Abliene, Kans. Harper National Bank, Harper, Kans. Gloucester City National Bank, Gloucester City, N. J Park National Bank, Chicago, Ill. State National Bank, Wellington, Kans. Kingman National Bank, Kingman, Kans.	Oct. 29, 1874 Jan. 14, 1887 July 15, 1885 June 23, 1879 Jan. 6, 1886 Oct. 26, 1888 May 11, 1886 Oct. 1, 1886 Sept. 16, 1886	50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 200,000 50,000 100,000	Dec. 13, 1889 Dec. 23, 1889 Dec. 30, 1889 Jan. 21, 1890 Feb. 10, 1890 June 12, 1890 July 14, 1890 Sept. 25, 1890 Oct. 2, 1890
	Total		750,000	<b></b>
140 141 142 143 144 145 146 147 148 149 150 151 153 154 155 155 156	First National Bank, Alma, Kans First National Bank, Belleville, Kans. First National Bank, Meade Center, Kans. American National Bank, Arkansas City, Kans. City National Bank, Hastings, Nebr. Peoples National Bank, Fayetteville, N. C. Spokane National Bank, Spokane Falls, Wash. First National Bank, Ellsworth, Kans. Second National Bank, McPherson, Kans. Pratt County National Bank, Pritt, Kans. Keystone National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. Spring Garden National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. National City Bank, Marshall, Mich. Red Cloud, National Bank, Red Cloud, Nebr. Asbury Park National Bank, Asbury Park, N. J. Ninth National Bank, Lalas, Tex. First National Bank, Red Cloud, Nebr. Central Nebraska National Bank, Broken Bow, Nebr.	Aug. 3,1887 Aug. 28,1885 May 5,1887 Mar. 15,1889 Dec. 27,1872 Jan. 24,1888 Sept. 11,1884 Sept. 16,1887 Sept. 8,1887 July 30,1875 Mar. 13,1886 July 29,1872 May 10,1884 Sept. 17,1887 Sept. 12,1890 Nov. 8,1882	75, 000 50, 000 50, 000 300, 000 100, 000 125, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 75, 000 75, 000 300, 000 75, 000 60, 000	Nov. 21, 1890 Dec. 12, 1890 Dec. 24, 1890 Dec. 26, 1890 Jan. 14, 1891 Jan. 20, 1891 Feb. 3, 1891 Feb. 11, 1891 Mar. 25, 1891 Apr. 7, 1891 May 9, 1891 May 9, 1891 July 21, 1891 July 1, 1891 July 1, 1891 July 16, 1891 July 12, 1891 July 12, 1891 July 12, 1891

Nomi	nal assets at suspension.	date of	Additional assets	Total	Offsets	Loss on assets com-	Nominal value of	
Estimated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.	received since date of suspen- sion.	Total assets.	allowed and settled.	pounded or sold under order of court.	assets re- turned to stock- holders.	
\$600,810	<b>\$</b> 53, 692	\$167,075 62,229	\$131,069	<b>\$</b> 952, 646	<b>\$</b> 22, 189	\$300,526		101
13, 170	3,874	62, 229	11,899	91, 172	3,411 508	350 89,506	\$41,079	102
$96,891 \\ 1,273,711$	39,593 1,441,378	28, 010 938, 916	4,809 273,432	$169,303 \\ 3,927,437$	197, 262	1,380,020		103 104
1,984,582	1,538,537	1, 196, 230	421, 209	5, 140, 558	223, 370	1,770,402	41,079	
57,487	91,996 138,707 137,859	7,291	57,994 69,964 12,332	214,768	584		65,573	105
144, 850 48, 510	138,707	8,094 3,821	12 332	361,615 $202,522$	18,883 54,116	36,030 85,148	60,998	106 107
20,505	66,965	44, 909	1 4 138 1	136,517	1 168	106,872		108
59,810	28,459	70,458	7,798 35,202	166,525	1,284	10,211	77,725 70,715 38,917	109
$154,879 \\ 122,551$	26, 825 168, 164	24, 398	35,202	241,304 317,810	$\frac{4,104}{3,721}$	816	70,715	110
235,474	8,000	5, 462 6, 834	21,633 5,439	255,747	5, 721 5, 645	76,659 2,358	38,917 43,697	111 112
844,066	666, 975	171, 267	214, 500	1,896,808	89,505	318,094	357,625	
50,793	85,912	1,609	16, 171	154, 485	127	80,035		118
15,646	32,092	8,791	1,790 1,775,667	58, 319			44,068	114
2,464,079	915,577	2,494,511	1,775,667	7,649,834	838, 120	3,933,986	37,585	115 116
66,081	35,999	12, 995 159	25,696 17,769	148, 861 84, 009	6,594 883	1,057	31,365	117
17, 449	8,397	37,572	56,220 [	119,638	10.806	68,034 124,580		118
156,586 208,243	8,397 20,239	37,572 66,710	29,501	273,036	8,971	124,580		119
		60,869	29, 177	418, 158	10,556	10, 146	133,585	120
3,053,048	1,218,085	2, 683, 216	1,951,991	8,906,340	885,057	4,217,838	215, 238	
580,321	929, 388 787, 598	61,622 125,236	95,571	1,666,902 2,588,897	164,276	582,026	1 104 009	121
1,668,952	787,598 160,617	510,790	7,111 325,342	2,588,897 1,265,710	17,528 53,337	16,000 719,952	1, 164, 063	122 123
268, 961 333, 506 152, 390	324,872	15, 112	29, 221	702,711	71, 172	403, 278		124
152, 390	176, 652 214, 560	15, 112 137, 561	29, 221 8, 398 69, 652	702,711 475,001	71, 172 67, 849	403, 278 220, 176		125
181,870	214,560	(8,490	69,652	544,578	13, 275	39,557	161, 275	126
17, 136 55, 535	91, 153 71, 124	20, 025 1, 316	38,052 46,811	166, 366 174, 786	13, 275 2, 001 1, 840	129,091 33,240	39,557	127 128
3, 258, 671	2,755,964	950, 158	620, 158	7,584,951	391, 278	2, 143, 320	1, 364, 895	
400,003 83,776	61,519 44,698	216, 704 17, 225	95, 247 24, 059	773, 473 169, 758	21,019 2,196	130, 113 69, 535	113,884	129 130
483,779	106, 217	233, 929	119,306	943,231	23, 215	199,648	113,884	100
1,898	98,099	44,592	6,092	150,681		122,751		131
153, 262	117, 240	72,568	9,329	352,399	3,019	232,239		132
74,662 38,896	31, 442 92, 995	33,827	2,446 9,209	142,377 $222,997$	1,586 1,733	49,050 165,667		133 134
25.775	21.224	81,897 19,674	4,750	71, 423	5,600	42, 107		135
6,675	12, 317	56, 237 142, 551 11, 646	8.040	83, 269	690	59,835		136
342, 921 23, 319	256, 395	142,551	41,536 10,068	783, 403 122, 798	75,645	24,345	171, 400 45, 709	137
$\frac{23,319}{11,416}$	12,317 256,395 77,765 101,635	64,792	10,068 48,396	$\frac{122,798}{226,239}$	801 1,541	17, 969 192, 681	45,709	138 139
678,824	809, 112	527,784	139,866	2, 155, 586	90,615	906, 644	217, 109	
9,233	27, 273	40,709	15, 126	92,341	128	76,540		140
10,794 6,201	50,866 42,808	22,426	4,042 2,036 171,659	88, 128	274 225	51, 149 58, 394		141 142
206, 303	376, 977	21,564 55,732	171 659	72,609 810,671	56,738	226, 998		143
48 198	59,642	110,400	18,644	236, 814	289	189, 822		144
101, 878 314, 354 102, 952	24,882	124,504	10,516	236, 814 261, 780	8,760	178,089		14
314, 354	$190,090 \\ 46,213$	9,060 43,981	223, 449	736, 953 199, 561	70, 248 2, 669	173, 208 113, 595		140
7,537	85,858	29,718	6,415 46,220	169, 333	2,669 3,611	107, 361		147 148
24,983	56,756	17, 166	9,049	107,954	429	57,565		149
575,606	996,992	153,913	138, 284	1.804.795	96,788	1,429,122		150
280,592	555, 430	1,485,688	614.952	2, 936, 662	124,700	2,367,827		15
157, 652 33, 823	38,725 118,333	641 13, 635	23, 250 26, 708	220, 268 192, 499	4, 199 6, 756	29,727 119,892	6,498	153 153
24,089	32,015	56, 240	23, 462	135,806	6,756 339	92,652		154
123, 895	32,015 229,956	56, 240 218, 928	19.311	592,090	33, 427	1 410.941		15
01 010	41, 226	82, 117	8,714 5,080	166, 097	12,371			156
$34,040 \\ 37,214$	91,674	9,321	1 27127 1	143, 289	,	1 112/17/		15

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

	Name and location of bank.	Date of organization.	Capital stock.	Receiver appointed.
158 159 160 161 162	Florence National Bank, Florence, Ala. First National Bank, Palatka, Fla. First National Bank, Kansas City, Kans. Rio Grande National Bank, Laredo, Tex.	Oct. 3, 1889 July 15, 1884 May 17, 1887 Oct. 28, 1889 Jan. 30, 1865	\$60,000 150,000 150,000 100,000	July 23, 1891 Aug. 7, 1891 Aug. 17, 1891 Oct. 3, 1891 Oct. 7, 1891
163 164	First National Bank, Clearfield, Pa. Farley National Bank, Montgomery, Ala. a. First National Bank, Coldwater, Kans.	Dec. 18, 1889 May 9, 1887	100,000 100,000 52,000	Oct. 7, 1891 do Oct. 14, 1891
	Total		3,622,000	
165 166 167 168	Maverick National Bank, Boston, Mass	Dec. 31, 1864 Nov. 12, 1864 Dec. 2, 1885 Dec. 29, 1887	400,000 100,000 150,000 500,000 250,000 75,000 50,000	Nov. 2, 1891 Nov. 21, 1891 Dec. 5, 1891 Dec. 18, 1891
169 170 171 172 173	First National Bank, Wilmington, N. C. Huron National Bank, Huron, S. Dak. First National Bank, Bowers, Kans First National Bank, Muncy, Pa Bell County National Bank Temple, Tex	July 25, 1866 Nov. 21, 1884 Oct. 12, 1886 Feb. 23, 1865 Aug. 25, 1890		Dec. 18, 1891 Dec. 21, 1891 Jan. 7, 1892 Feb. 6, 1892 Feb. 9, 1892 Feb. 19, 1892
174 175 176 177	Maverick National Bank, Boston, Mass. Corry National Bank, Corry, Pa Cheyenne National Bank, Cheyenne, Wyo California National Bank, San Diego, Cal. First National Bank, Wilmington, N. C Huron National Bank, Huron, S. Dak. First National Bank, Bowers, Kans. First National Bank, Muney, Pa Bell County National Bank, Temple, Tex. First National Bank, Deming, N. Mex. First National Bank, Deming, N. Mex. Lima National Bank, Silver City, N. Mex. Lima National Bank Guthrie, Okla Cherryvale National Bank, Cherryvale, Kans. First National Bank, Erie, Kans. First National Bank, Erie, Kans. First National Bank, Rockwall, Tex. Vincennes National Bank, Vincennes, Ind.	Apr. 22, 1884 Sept 17, 1886 Jan. 16, 1883 July 31, 1890	50,000 100,000 50,000 200,000 100,000	Feb. 19, 1892 Feb. 29, 1892 Mar. 21, 1892 June 22, 1892
178 179 180 181	First National Bank, Erie, Kans. First National Bank, Rockwall, Tex. Vincennes National Bank, Vincennes, Ind.	Aug. 16, 1890 Jan. 15, 1889 May 29, 1888 July 17, 1865	50,000 50,000 125,000 100,000	July 2, 1892 July 20, 1892 July 22, 1892 July 22, 1892
100	Total	No. 10 1000	2,450,000	T 14 1000
182 183 184 185	First National Bank, Del Norte, Colo Newton National Bank, Newton, Kans Capital National Bank, Lincoln, Nebr Bankers and Merchants National Bank, Dallas, Tex	Mar. 18, 1890 Jan. 28, 1885 June 29, 1883 Jan. 21, 1890	50,000 100,000 300,000 500,000	Jan. 14, 1893 Jan. 16, 1893 Feb. 6, 1893
186 187 188 189	First National Bank, Little Rock, Ark. Commercial National Bank, Nashville, Tenn. Alabama National Bank, Mobile, Ala. First National Bank, Ponca, Nebr.	Apr. 12, 1866 July 22, 1884 May 13, 1871 Jan. 28, 1887	500,000 500,000 150,000 50,000	Apr. 6, 1893 Apr. 17, 1893 May 13, 1893
190 191 192 193	Second National Bank, Columbia, Tenn Columbia National Bank, Chicago, Ill Elmira National Bank, Elmira, N. Y. National Bank of North Dakota, Fargo, N. Dak.	Oct. 3, 1881 Apr. 23, 1887 Aug. 30, 1889 Mar. 12, 1890 June 29, 1892	100,000 1,000,000 200,000 250,000 100,000	May 19,1893 May 22,1893 May 26,1893 June 6,1893
194 195 196 197 198	First National Bank, Del Norte, Colo Newton National Bank, Newton, Kans. Capital National Bank, Lincoln, Nebr. Bankers and Merchants National Bank, Dallas, Tex. First National Bank, Little Rock, Ark Commercial National Bank, Nashville, Tenn. Alabama National Bank, Nobile, Ala. First National Bank, Ponca, Nebr. Second National Bank, Chicago, Ill. Elmira National Bank, Chicago, Ill. Elmira National Bank, Elmira, N. Y. National Bank of North Dakota, Fargo, N. Dak. Evanston National Bank, Evanston, Ill. National Bank of Poposit, New York, N. Y. Oglethorpe National Bank, Brunswick, Ga. First National Bank, Lakota, N. Dak. First National Bank, Brady, Tex. First National Bank, Brady, Tex. First National Bank, Brady, Tex. First National Bank, Brady, Tex. Citizens National Bank, Brunswick, Ga. Cittizens National Bank, Brunswick, Ga. Cittizens National Bank, Brunswick, Ga. Citty National Bank, Brunswick, Ga. Citty National Bank, Brownwood, Tex. Merchants National Bank, Greenville, Mich. First National Bank, Greenville, Mich. First National Bank, Whatcom, Wash. Columbia National Bank, New Whatcom, Wash. Columbia National Bank, Phillipsburg, Mont. Linn County National Bank, Phillipsburg, Mont. Linn County National Bank, Livingston, Mont. Livingston National Bank, Livingston, Mont.	June 29, 1892 Aug. 5, 1887 July 16, 1887 Oct. 23, 1889	100,000 300,000 150,000 50,000 50,000	June 7, 1893 June 9, 1893 June 12, 1893 June 13, 1893
199 200 201 202	First National Bank, Brady, Tex First National Bank, Brady, Tex First National Bank, Arkansas City, Kans. a Citizens National Bank, Hillsboro, Ohio.	Sept. 1, 1874 Jan. 7, 1890 June 30, 1885 Sept. 4, 1872	100,000	June 15, 1893
203 204 205 206	City National Bank, Brownwood, Tex.a  Merchants National Bank, Tacoma, Wash.  City National Bank, Greenville, Mich.	Feb. 2, 1884 June 17, 1890 May 2, 1884 Aug. 28, 1884 Aug. 26, 1889	200,000 150,000 250,000 50,000 50,000	June 17, 1893 June 20, 1893 June 23, 1893 June 27, 1893 June 27, 1893
207 208 209 210	Columbia National Bank, New Whatcom, Wash Citizens National Bank, Spokane, Wash. a First National Bank, Phillipsburg, Mont. a Linn County National Bank, Abony, Orea	June 28, 1890 Apr. 8, 1889 Dec. 5, 1891	100,000 150,000 50,000 100,000	July 1, 1893 July 8, 1893
211 212 213 214	Nebraska National Bank, Beatrice, Nebr. Gulf National Bank, Tampa, Fla. Livingston National Bank, Livingston, Mont. Chemical National Bank Chicago III	May 31, 1890 Dec. 21, 1889 Dec. 2, 1890 Sept. 11, 1889 Dec. 15, 1891	100,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 1,000,000	July 10, 1893 July 12, 1893 July 14, 1893 July 20, 1893 July 21, 1893
215 216 217 218	Nebraska National Bank, Beatrice, Nebr. Gulf National Bank, Tampa, Fla. Livingston National Bank, Livingston, Mont. Chemical National Bank, Chicago, Ill. Bozeman National Bank, Bozeman, Mont. Consolidated National Bank, San Diego, Cal. First National Bank, Cedartown, Ga. Merchants National Bank, Great Falls, Mont. State National Bank Knowylle Tann	Oct. 23, 1882 Sept. 22, 1883 July 16, 1889 Oct. 7, 1890	50,000 250,000 75,000 100,000	July 22, 1893 July 24, 1893 July 26, 1893
219 220 221 222	Metchants National Bank, Knoxyllle, Tenn.  Montana National Bank, Helena, Mont.  Indianapolis National Bank, Indianapolis, Ind.  Northern National Bank, Big Rapids, Mich  First National Bank, Great Falls, Mont.  a.	Aug. 28, 1889 Nov. 11, 1882 Nov. 21, 1864 June 5, 1871	100,000 500,000 300,000	Aug. 2, 1893 Aug. 3, 1893
223	First National Bank, Great Falls, Mont. a	June 5, 1871 July 1, 1886	250,000	Aug. 5, 1893

	al assets at suspension.	date of	Additional assets	Total	Offsets	Loss on assets com-	Nominal value of	
timated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.	received since date of suspen- sion.	Total assets.	allowed and settled.	pounded or sold under order of court.	assets re- turned to stock- holders.	
\$27,436	\$80,860	<b>\$15,460</b>	\$5,133 9,872 25,157	\$128,889	\$7,435	\$71,035 366,708 206,396 128,373 143,929		1
157,630	214,991 87,665 27,181	\$15,460 112,844	9,872	495 337	\$7,435 34,885	366,708		1 3
86,050	87,665	118,023 101,848	25, 157	316,895	11,076	206, 396		1
42, 152	27,181	101,848	5, 615 97, 314	316, 895 176, 796 365, 758	218	128, 373		1
157, 630 86, 050 42, 152 74, 758	51,564	142,122	97,314	365, 758	8, 190	143,929		]
16, 121	50,064	19,455	5, 219	90,859	7,091	63,034		í
503, 421	3, 578, 041	3,005,495	1, 515, 227	10,602,184	490,846	6,879,524	<b>\$</b> 6, <b>4</b> 98	
170,649	4,747,455	772, 597	528, 108	10, 218, 799	1,082,794	2, 216, 405		1
429,340 130,365 541,363 140,808	152, 513 298, 762	61,480	73, 296	716,629	35,836	235,661		1
130,365	298, 762	31,617	68, 139	528, 883	11,819 51,012 20,685	297,742 1,208,072 392,970 54,046	[	]
140 909	535, 479 369, 140 17, 778	330, 716 181, 995	220,900 45,155 4,511	1,658,458 737,098 102,657	51,012	1,208,072		]
41, 221	17 778	39, 147	45, 100	102 657	404	54.046		1
17,570	60,938	39,621	7,963	126,092	127	78, 228		j
	106, 718	9 696	27,100	205,895	7,093	10,220	74,869	أ ا
68, 264	65, 727	2,650	1 17.332 1	153,973	1 26.650	82, 151	12,000	]
24,715	209, 549	32, 215	20, 183	286,662	13, 323	191,035		1
68, 264 24, 715 63, 241 124, 113	65,727 209,549 86,124	2,650 32,215 5,048	20, 183 9, 749 60, 642	164, 162	13, 323 12, 638 53, 282	191,035 56,771		] ]
124, 113	276, 990	58, 257	60,642	520,002	53, 282	76, 439	124,032	. 1
3,992				3,992		<u>-</u>		1
15, 583	31,110	53, 933 30, 953	1,097	101,723	11,881	56, 365		]
60, 369	5,111	30.953 109,651	5,886	102,319	1,429	154,073	51,004	]
60, 369 31, 523 106, 351	5,111 79,936 109,297	149,159	5,886 11,414 32,808	102,319 232,524 397,615	1,429 59,725 7,164	221,603		1
031,848	7, 152, 617	1,938,735	1,134,283	16, 257, 483	1,395,862	5, 321, 561	249, 995	
68, 135 30, 329	83,761 27,959 174,852	26, 342	3,851 9,729 239,549	182, 089 213, 478 1, 163, 615	2, 209 13, 633	119, 203 170, 172 604, 905		] ]
30,329	27,959	145,461	9,729	213, 478	13,633	170, 172		1
335, 352	174,852	413,862	239, 549	1,163,615	13,875	604,905		1
34,142 300,549	157, 453	437, 285	22,869	651,749	20,686	560,312		1
055 220	272, 803 365, 918 131, 070 121, 847	477, 405	650,308 148,669 7,283	1,701,065	20,723 86,139	742,674		1
,055,328 50,839 28,701	131 070	958, 272 34, 910	7 283	2, 528, 187 224, 102	4 503	1,300,747 117,417 154,618		3
28, 701	121,847	58,679	11.472 1	220,699	4,593 1,251 22,427 354,156	154,618		į
81,751	141.8/2	128,851	52 470	404,944	22, 427	231,822		li
81,751 831,565	1,097,119	608, 148	53 053 1	2, 589, 885	354, 156	1 1.482,204		
158, 187 19, 956	378, 953	386, 867	102,699 39,141 8,944	1,026,706	1 152, 199	251,417		'
19,956	296, 498 90, 902	3, 201 53, 163	39,141	358,796	1,093 4,220	3,142 107,443	276, 576	
48, 169	90,902	53,163	8,944	201, 178	4,220	107,443	266, 041	1
958,872	263,745	97,917	26,849 39,968	1,249,466	133, 899 17, 935	999 904	200,041	
72,758 7,968 63,781	267, 992 32, 874 101, 494	1 455	29,900	478,635	4,085	37 846		
63, 781	101, 494	1, 455 39, 292	11,726	216, 293	10, 491	117, 582		
54, 586	13, 195	41,179	29,500 11,726 6,277	71,797 216, 293 115, 237	3,550	332, 394 37, 846 117, 582 50, 498		1
221, 171	80,835	252, 321	62,191	616, 518	50, 423	336 345		3
$221,171 \ 193,193$	387, 344	36, 389	24,017	640, 943	48,314		328, 869	
371,884	569,688	90, 355	69,748	1, 101, 675	57,063	761,090		1
125,823	159.710	36. 245	27,881	349,659	3.519	237, 498		] :
38, 067	159,710 65,807	36, 245 19, 565	12,706	136, 145	6, 426	104, 911		1 :
115, 530	105, 146	4, 563	6, 430	231, 669	6, 426 7, 382	188,761		1
149, 100	199 201	59 766	40.260	974 610	40.410	110,625		
107 448	122,381 156,577	53,766 18,026	49,369	374, 616 309, 659	40, 419 10, 226	178 622		
118, 550	156, 577 16, 201	16,684	6 741	158 178	21, 163	178, 633 32, 991		[ ]
48,019	50, 534	73, 431	7,732	179,716	7, 351	99,813		1
107, 446 118, 550 48, 019 , 245, 767	50, 534 804, 337	73, 431 603, 144	27,610 6,741 7,732 257,497	158, 176 179, 716 2, 910, 745	7,351 354,354	907, 546		1
250,796	437, 517	418,910		1, 224, 089	74,095	707,892		1
85, 199	437, 517 60, 104	15,848	116,866 4,124	1,224,089	5,360			1
74,026	85,906	117,614	76 100	165, 275 353, 646	8,684	181, 109		:
175,816	44, 380	11,323	76, 100 15, 774	353, 646 247, 293	3,580		83,375	:
878,946	521,577	697,745	150,618	2,248,886	179,701			1
					6,555	, _, 0~0, 010		

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

	Name and location of bank.	Date of organization.	Capital stock.	Receiver appointed.
224 225 226 227 228 230 231 232 233 234 235 236 237 238 239 240 241 242 243 244 244 245	First National Bank, Kankakee, Ill.a. National Bank of the Commonwealth, Manchester, N. H. First National Bank, Starkville, Miss Stock Growers National Bank, Miles City, Mont. Texas National Bank, San Antonio, Tex. Albuquerque National Bank, Albuquerque, N. Mex. First National Bank, Midlesboro, Ky. First National Bank, Midlesboro, Ky. First National Bank, Morlando, Fla.a. Citizens National Bank, Hot Springs, S. Dak. First National Bank, Marion, Kans. Washington National Bank, Karsona, Wash. El Paso National Bank, Beryon, N. Dak. National Granite State Bank, Exeter, N. H. Chamberlain National Bank, Chamberlain, S. Dak. Port Townsend National Bank, Port Townsend, Wash. First National Bank, Port Angeles, Wash.a. First National Bank, Sundance, Wyo. First National Bank, Sundance, Wyo. First National Bank, North Manchester, Ind. Commercial National Bank, Denver, Colo. First National Bank, Dayton, Tenn.	Feb. 20, 1871 Feb. 9, 1892 Apr. 30, 1887 Dec. 20, 1884 Jan. 31, 1885 July 14, 1884 May 13, 1889 Jan. 8, 1890 Mar. 16, 1886 Mar. 15, 1875 July 28, 1883 Apr. 23, 1889 Dec. 22, 1886 May 4, 1891 May 15, 1865 Apr. 8, 1890 May 19, 1890 Mar. 17, 1883 Sept. 6, 1889 July 16, 1889	\$50,000 200,000 60,000 75,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	Aug. 5,1893 Aug. 7,1893 Aug. 7,1893 Aug. 10,1893 Aug. 11,1893 Aug. 12,1893 Aug. 12,1893 Aug. 14,1893 Aug. 22,1893 Aug. 22,1893 Aug. 26,1893 Sept. 2,1893 Sept. 2,1893 Sept. 23,1893 Sept. 30,1893 Oct. 5,1893 Oct. 5,1893 Oct. 14,1893 Oct. 24,1893 Oct. 24,1893 Oct. 24,1893 Oct. 24,1893 Oct. 24,1893 Oct. 25,1893
246	First National Bank, Dayton, Tenn	July 10,1890		Oct. 25,1893
247 248 249 251 251 252 253 254 255 256 261 262 263 264 265 266 267	Hutchinson National Bank, Hutchinson, Kans. First National Bank, Spokane, Wash. Oregon National Bank, Portland, Oreg. Citizens National Bank, Grand Island, Nebr. First National Bank, Fort Payne, Ala. Third National Bank, Watkins, N. Y. First National Bank, Watkins, N. Y. First National Bank, Uatkins, N. Y. First National Bank, Springfield, Mo. First National Bank, Sedalia, Mo. National Bank of Pendleton, Oreg. State National Bank, Weithia, Kans. German National Bank, Denver, Colo. Black Hills National Bank, Penver, Colo. Black Hills National Bank, Arlington, Oreg. Baker City National Bank, Arlington, Oreg. First National Bank, Arlington, Oreg. Baker City National Bank, Grant, Nebr. Wichita National Bank, Grant, Nebr. Wichita National Bank, Wichita, Kans. State National Bank, Veronn, Tex. National Bank of Middletown, Pa. First National Bank, Kearney, Nebr.	May 29,1884 Oct. 24,1882 June 7,1887 Dec. 29,1889 June 1,1886 Sept. 14,1883 May 20,1890 July 9,1890 July 9,1890 June 29,1886 Apr. 9,1877 Oct. 23,1885 Apr. 21,1887 Jan. 11,1890 Dec. 4,1889 Sept. 20,1882 Sept. 27,1889 Nov. 23,1864 Oct. 25,1882	10,910,000  100,000 250,000 60,000 50,000 50,000 250,000 250,000 100,000 75,000 250,000 100,000 75,000 250,000 100,000 150,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000 250,000	Nov. 6,1893 Nov. 20,1893 Dec. 12,1893 Dec. 12,1893 Dec. 14,1893 Jan. 26,1894 Feb. 26,1894 Feb. 28,1894 June 8,1894 June 20,1894 July 6,1894 July 13,1894 Aug. 2,1894 Aug. 2,1894 do. do. Aug. 14,1894 Sept. 5,1894 Sept. 24,1894 do. do.
268 269 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 277 278 279 280 281 282 283 284 285 286 287 288 289 290 291 292	Buffalo County National Bank, Kearney, Nebr First National Bank, Johnson City, Tenn Citizens National Bank, Madison, S. Dak. Citizens National Bank, Spokane, Wash.b Tacoma National Bank, Spokane, Wash.b City National Bank, Quanah, Tex Central National Bank, Rome, N. Y. First National Bank, Redfield, S. Dak. North Platte National Bank, North Platte, Nebr. Needles National Bank, Redfield, S. Dak. North Platte National Bank, North Platte, Nebr. Needles National Bank, San Bernardino, Cal. National Broome County Bank, Binghamton, N. Y. First National Bank, San Bernardino, Cal. Dover National Bank, Spokane, Wash. First National Bank, Anacortes, Wash Holdredge National Bank, Holdredge, Nebr. National Bank of Kansas City, Mo First National Bank, Fort Worth, Tex. First National Bank, Fort Worth, Tex. First National Bank, Cocala, Fla. First National Bank, Cocala, Fla. First National Bank, Willimantic, Conn. First National Bank, Hod Grove, Iowae First National Bank, Hod Grove, Iowae First National Bank, Hod Grove, Iowae First National Bank, Hod Grove, Iowae First National Bank, Hod Grove, Iowae First National Bank, Pella, Iowa.	July 3,1886 Dec. 24,1888 Apr. 10,1884 Apr. 8,1889 Apr. 13,1883 July 9,1890 July 1,1865 Oct. 2,1885 May 4,1889 Mar. 6,1893 Aug. 9,1865 May 4,1889 Apr. 22,1865 May 4,1889 Apr. 26,1883 Apr. 26,1883 Apr. 26,1883 May 22,1886 Oct. 26,1883 May 22,1886 June 20,1878 May 19,1890 Oct. 10,1888 Oct. 14,1871	100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 150, 000 200, 000 100, 020 50, 000 75, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 1, 000, 50, 000	Nov. 10, 1894 Nov. 13, 1894 Dec. 12, 1894 Dec. 14, 1894 Dec. 14, 1894 Jan. 2, 1895 Jan. 11, 1895 Jan. 19, 1895 Jan. 28, 1895 Jan. 29, 1895 Jan. 28, 1895 Jan. 18, 1895 Agr. 16, 1895 Mar. 16, 1895 Mar. 18, 1895 Apr. 10, 1895 Apr. 10, 1895 Apr. 22, 1895do.

a Restored to solvency.

b Second failure.

c Formerly in voluntary liquidation.

İ	value of	assets com- pounded or	Offsets allowed	Total	assets received		suspension.	
!	assets re- turned to stock- holders.	sold under order of court.	and settled.	assets.	since date of suspen- sion.	Estimated worthless.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated good.
22 22		<b>e</b> 101 267	\$97 292	\$576,328	\$78,996	\$52.470	<b>9</b> 88 038	<b>\$</b> 355,824
22		\$191,367 73,319	\$27,323 8,315 14,480	110, 577	2 100	\$53,470 40,169	\$88,038 36,726 163,047	31.582
22		189, 441	14, 480	361,838	$2,100 \\ 26,204$	120, 428	163,047	$31,582 \\ 52,159$
22		168, 113	! 10 <i>446</i>	226,301	6,650	22,566	118, 193	78,892
229	\$175,335	30,330	14,021	560,460	51,562	26,402	256,229	226,267
23		153, 524	14, 021 7, 768 8, 293	253,010	19, 426	6,840	178, 182	48,562
23 23		41,710	8,293	92,248	8,120	1,896	44,630	37,602
23 23		59,644	37,567	148, 593	41 267	1,814	47.012	58, 500
23		54,198	2,078	121,406	41, 267 17, 108	5,331	47,012 41,902	58,500 57,065
230		531, 155	3,312	598,663	380.546	5,331 57,375	105,596	55,146
23		266, 398 271, 937 107, 834	43,808	540,041	59,688 36,507 19,090	9.713	326, 170 181, 527 99, 690	144, 470 1
233		271,937	5,048 2,067	430, 486 213, 322	36,507	62,275 26,227	181,527	150, 177 68, 315
23		107,834	3,638	213, 322 90, 357	19,090	5,278	33,835	38,588
24 24		49, 168 96, 652	609	114,089	6,679	33, 545	60,828	13,037
24: 24:		90,542	580	110,914	3,237	14, 593	83,387	9,697
24		63, 169	8,520	198, 415	25, 292	372	1 76 220	96, 531
24		663,763	30,484	982, 846 103, 926	239, 501	336, 900 11, 622	234, 080 67, 229	172,365 20,125
24		54, 231	3,026	103,926	4,950	11,622	67,229	20,125
	1,130,196	14,670,181	1,983,162	31, 132, 398	3, 533, 964	7,217,412	10,164,830	10, 216, 192
24		193,649	23, 198 7, 900	267,710 $631,879$	32, 136 69, 116	79, 178	93,028	63,368
248		350, 410	7,900	631,879	69,116	1,982	489, 454	71,327
249		348, 137	16,566	529, 935	22, 460 61, 902	10,318	167,989	329, 168
25 25		142, 435 60, 548	25, 787 1, 812	368, 904	1 038	94, 194	134, 190 33, 376 281, 334	78,618 17,928
25		462,588	1,012	74, 488 604, 909	1,938 61,691	21, 246 180, 944	281, 334	80,940
25		106, 537	15, 413	202,639	10,500	51, 138	58,602	82,399
25 25		91,751	2,452 34,165 63,077	117.140	6,473	21,677	77,651	11,339
25	212,295	58,627	34,165	407,616	14,088	251,712 374,407	78, 569 89, 971	63, 247 182, 635
25 25		441,374 100,819	$63,077 \\ 12,959$	771,150 $209,943$	$124,137 \\ 17,419$	374,407 46,039	89,971 118,615	27,870
258		245, 139	16,552	352,806	19.578	63, 167	215, 971	54,090
259		993.491	32,339	1,655,297	159,425	261,865	378, 110	855, 897
260		86,518	32,339 9,909	129,927	10,378	66, 450	378,110 27,611	25, 488
261		86,518 103,046	15, 168	182, 546 189, 861	19,403	41,612	62,661	58,870
263 263		94,243	15, 168 16, 528 1, 797	189,861 97,987	$23,400 \\ 21,174$	$61,824 \\ 1,996$	43, 463 64, 624	61, 174 10, 193
264	69,031	324, 187	131, 196	755, 228	171,575	75, 471	438, 411	69,771
26		131, 128	7,554	165, 637	10,671	66,583	74,062	14,321
260		154, 176	7,554 9,744 10,244	165, 637 308, 322 341, 711	22, 981 28, 781	26, 240 48, 106	74,062 217,681 245,317	41,420 19,507
26		253,632	10,244	341,711	28,781	48, 106	245,317	19,507
	281,326	4,742,435	454,360	8,365,635	909, 226	1,846,149	3,390,690	2,219,570
268		194,619	3,666	252, 260	17, 438 2, 299 16, 946	39,735 61,803	176, 201	18,886 17,562 7,265 63,963
269	[·····	101,837 99,587	3,429	152, 253 146, 697	2, 299 16 046	31,777	70, 589 90, 709	7 265
270 27		202,363	19,608 42,896	496, 149	49,836	212, 158		63,963
27:		402,996	11,480	553, 185	128,094	68,380	306, 705 89, 269 117, 870 101, 319	DUL UUD 1
273	[	147.547	4,393 37,308	227.803	7,200 43,382	58, 162	89,269	73, 172 316, 229 39, 777
27- 27-		166,354 58,676	37,308	618,677	43,382	141, 196	117,870	316,229
277		58,676 92,922	8,072 $6,111$	195, 275 $204, 456$	30,665 20,502	23, 514 14, 922	114, 488	54, 544
270 27			189	59,067	3,042	47, 268	2,540	6,217
277 278		238,617	78,977	637, 996	45,398	172 59X 1	2,540 171,033 208,054	248,967
279		213.907	6,943	392,498	61,923	61,242	208,054	61,279
280		8,122	6,596	242,636	54,828	10,586	65, 170	112,052
283 283	115, 566	25, 421	2,348	203, 100	20, 433 3, 949	20, 590 12, 332	122,829 45,637	39,248 10,934
28		49, 967 123, 319	496	72,852 $143,349$	1,853	49, 985	80,115	11,396
284		1,174,285	70,409	2,449,033	390, 515	600,608	1,029,928	427.982
28		60,219	1.809	91,311	3,105 10,885	61,216	9.154	17,836 26,224
28		53,686	416 101,730	93,858	10,885	10,544	46, 205 267, 362	26,224
28		432, 521	101,730	1,112,131	178,831	401, 422	267,362	264,516
		44,845	2,076 $43,082$	76,657	13, 189	25,720 100,207	28, 203 145, 036	9,545 191,775
288		250, 676 195, 714	43,082	449, 974 581, 240	12, 956 184, 181	100, 207 115, 137	149, 279	132,643
289	1 1							
289 290 291 291		60,640	2,873	73, 679 6, 007	15,807 6,007	115, 137 18, 581	37,990	1,301

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and additional Assets,

_				<del></del>
	Name and location of bank.	Date of organization.	Capital stock.	Receiver appointed.
294 295 296 297 298 299 300 301 302 303	Merchants National Bank, Seattle, Wash. Union National Bank, Denver, Colo. Superior National Bank, West Superior, Wis. Puget Sound National Bank, Everett, Wash. Keystone National Bank, West Superior, Wis. First National Bank, South Bend, Wash. State National Bank, Denver, Colo.bd. Kearney National Bank, Kearney, Nebr. First National Bank, Wellington, Kans. Columbia National Bank, Tacoma, Wash.	June 23, 1883 July 30, 1890 Jan. 13, 1892 Sept. 23, 1892 Aug. 16, 1890 Nov. 15, 1890 May 16, 1882 June 5, 1884 Feb. 13, 1883 Sept. 2, 1891	\$200,000 500,000 135,000 50,000 200,000 50,000 300,000 100,000 50,000 350,000	June 19,1895 Aug. 2,1895 Aug. 6,1895 Aug. 7,1895 Aug. 15,1895 Aug. 17,1895 Aug. 24,1895 Sept. 19,1895 Oct. 25,1895 Oct. 30,1895
	Total		5, 235, 020	
304 305 306 307 308 309 310 311 312 313 314 315 316 320 321 322 323 324 325 327 328 329 330	First National Bank, Orlando, Fla.c. Bellingham Bay National Bank, New Whatcom, Wash. Chattahoochee National Bank, Columbus, Ga. German National Bank, Lincoln, Nebr. Fort Stanwix National Bank, Rome, N. Y Farmers National Bank, Portsmouth, Ohio. Humboldt First National Bank, Humboldt, Kans. Grand Forks National Bank, Grand Forks, N. Dak. First National Bank, Bedford City, Va. National Bank of Jefferson, Tex Sumner National Bank, Wellington, Kans. First National Bank, Cheney, Wash. Kittitas Valley National Bank, Ellensburg, Wash. First National Bank, Hillsboro, Ohio. American National Bank, Minot, N. Dak. First National Bank, Minot, N. Dak. Sioux National Bank, Larned, Kans. Citizens National Bank, Larned, Kans. Citizens National Bank, Larned, Kans. Citizens National Bank, Soux City, Iowa. American National Bank, Sioux City, Iowa. American National Bank, Sioux City, Iowa. American National Bank, New Orleans, La. First National Bank, New Orleans, La. First National Bank, New Whatcom, Wash First National Bank, Springville, N. Y First National Bank, Mont.	Tan 28 1871	85,000 60,000 100,000 100,000 150,000 250,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	Nov. 29, 1895 Dec. 5, 1895 Dec. 19, 1895 Dec. 19, 1895 Feb. 8, 1896 Apr. 28, 1896 Apr. 28, 1896 June 24, 1896 June 26, 1896 July 22, 1896 July 22, 1896 July 25, 1896 Aug. 12, 1896 Aug. 17, 1896 Aug. 17, 1896 Aug. 18, 1896 Cept. 9, 1896 Cot. 3, 1896 Oct. 7, 1896 Oct. 7, 1896 Oct. 17, 1896
	Total		3,805,000	
331 332 333 334 335 336 337 338 340 341 342 343 345 351 351 352 356 357 358 359 360 361 362 363 363 363 364 365 365 366 367 367 367 367 367 367 367 367 367	First National Bank, Garnett, Kans.  First National Bank, Eddy, N. Mex. Second National Bank, Rockford, Ill. Marine National Bank, Decorah, Iowa. Missouri National Bank, Kansas City, Mo. First National Bank, East Saginaw, Mich. First National Bank, East Saginaw, Mich. First National Bank, Niagara Falls, N. Y. National Bank, Niagara Falls, N. Y. National Bank of Illinois, Chicago, Ill. Big Rapids National Bank, Big Rapids, Mich. Second National Bank, Grand Forks, N. Dak. First National Bank, Grand Forks, N. Dak. First National Bank, Fargo, N. Dak. Merchants National Bank, Fargo, N. Dak. Merchants National Bank, Nebr Columbia National Bank, Minneapolis, Minn. Dakota National Bank, Newport, Ky. German National Bank, Newport, Ky. German National Bank, Newport, Ky. Mutual National Bank, Newport, Ky. Merchants National Bank, New Orleans, La. Merchants National Bank, Moscow, Idaho. First National Bank, Grank, Orla, Fla. Moscow National Bank, Franklin, Ohlo. First National Bank, Franklin, Ohlo. First National Bank, Franklin, Ohlo. First National Bank, Franklin, Ohlo. First National Bank, Franklin, Ohlo. First National Bank, Franklin, Ohlo. First National Bank, Franklin, Ohlo. First National Bank, Franklin, Ohlo. First National Bank, Franklin, Ohlo. First National Bank, Franklin, Ohlo. First National Bank, Franklin, Ohlo. First National Bank, Franklin, Ohlo. First National Bank, Great Falls, Mont. Merchants National Bank, The Dalles, Oreg. City National Bank, Gatesville, Tex. Merchants National Bank, Helena, Mont.	May 13, 1892 Dec. 19, 1882 June 13, 1875 Nov. 5, 1875 Nov. 10, 1871 Nov. 21, 1887 June 17, 1891 Aug. 11, 1883 Jan. 23, 1865 Sept. 15, 1883 Mar. 7, 1865 May 14, 1880	50, 000 50, 000 200, 000 200, 000 200, 000 250, 000 100, 000 1, 000, 000 100, 000 50, 000 201, 000 201, 000 50, 000 201, 000 201, 000 50, 000 201, 000 201, 000 50, 000 201, 50, 000 201, 50, 000 201, 50, 000 201, 50, 000 201, 50, 000 201, 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000	Nov. 9,1896 Nov. 10,1896dodo. Nov. 11,1896 Dec. 3,1896 Dec. 10,1896 Dec. 17,1896 Dec. 18,1896 Dec. 21,1896 Dec. 21,1896 Dec. 31,1896 Jan. 7,1897dodo. Jan. 11,1897 Jan. 12,1897 Jan. 22,1897 Jan. 22,1897 Jan. 22,1897 Jan. 27,1897 Feb. 3,1897 Feb. 3,1897 Feb. 3,1897 Feb. 4,1897 Feb. 17,1897dododododododa.

a Restored to solvency.
b Formerly in voluntary liquidation.

c Second failure.
d Restored to solvency for voluntary liquidation.

	al assets at suspension.	date of	Additional assets received	Total	Offsets allowed	Loss on assets com- pounded or	Nominal value of assets re-	
Estimated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.	since date of suspen- sion.	assets.	and settled.	sold under order of court.	turned to stock- holders.	
\$173,689	\$313,874 816,389 44,130	\$54,131	\$192,380 991,223 16,173	\$734,074 2,508,718	\$24,594	\$419,974		294
523,057	816, 389	178,049	991,223	2,508,718 249,077	594,875	880,654 129,594		295 296
59,799 6,962	24,639	128, 975 75, 175	50,689	157,465	7,312	515	\$97,653	293
150,291	61,998	225,654	50,689 36,722	474,665	1, 227 7, 312 34, 212	332,768		29
6,837	69, 338	24,022	25,522	125,719	1,458	82,388		299 300
35,603	194, 297	35, 131	28, 299	293, 330	17,401	206,875		30
13,078 7,857	194, 297 67, 288 231, 673	46,248 322,772	20,090 48,938	146, 704 611, 240	604 $26,732$	93, 111 507, 327		30:
3, 203, 782	5,477,277	3,477,914	2,760,245	14,919,218	1,217,294	7, 125, 235	213, 219	00
						196 019	<del></del>	30-
74,579 24,942	100, 801 138, 931	49,838 36,611	28,671 14,492	253,889 214,976	72, 105 1, 521	126, 912 146, 461		30
24,942 107,360	57, 812	162, 437	33,964	361,573 236,204	7,944	223,827	[	30
22,438 320,685	135, 894 140, 493	23,861 494,443	54,011	$236,204 \\ 1,003,147$	2,807 $32,560$	176, 110 192, 676		30
110,639	505.367	111,445	47, 526 25, 580	753,031	32,300 15,713	298, 347	1	30
17,852	62, 428	36,614	15, 192	132,086	2,331	79, 143		31
130,796	318, 580 83, 920	128,069 92,812	112,437 94,040	689,882 295,288	8,320 1,605	336, 172 266, 536		31
24, 516 84, 267	156,697	54, 323	49,408	344, 695	3,112	200, 330		31 31
15,130	55, 734	84,808	21,636	177,308	1,405	98,867		31
15,932	56,940	2,463	8,368	83,703	79	62, 161		31
9,197 261,906	47,826 41,295	48,138 74,835	32,616 15,710	$137,777 \\ 393,746$	915 79, 193	44, 436 157, 827		31 <sup>4</sup>
								313
22,594 58,065	66,618 $52,842$	37,632 104,475	8, 281 6, 893	$135, 125 \\ 222, 275$	2,040 9,280	90,803 141,167		319 320
36,712	56,673	12,781	60,879	167,045	10,334	1,434	114,048	32
15,982	48, 428	100,613	10,900	175,923	10,178	105,728		32
231, 104 263, 997	383, 813 68, 900	278, 638 602, 408	315, 190 40, 720	1,208,745 $976,025$	17,073 31,881	395, 927 645, 774		32 32
2,064,048	1,639,425	463,799	1,021,193	5, 188, 465	634, 228	3, 239, 458		32
26,090	90,725	24, 162	26,505	167,482	4,830	67,326		32
21, 210 25, 450	195, 413 83, 203	54,112 10,567	20,318 16,455	291,053 135,675	10, 324 4, 536	203,666 61,043		32 32
62,494	39, 999	34, 176	26,725	163,394	20,731	50,059		32
48,978	163,403	63, 255	14,914	290,550	3,117	188, 559		330
4,096,963	4,792,160	3, 187, 315	2,122,624	14, 199, 062	988, 162	7,603,368	114,048	
38,719 41,160	85, 796 57, 295	7,624 17,090	3,783 19,170	$135,922 \\ 134,715$	27,694 4,093	51,458 57,267		33 33
168,784	208, 257	246,955	100,754	724,750	17,569	328,597		33
50,552	267,451	103,573	112,689	534, 265	30,817	369, 828		33
63,259 541,307	134, 526 765, 013	131,758 208,361	42,422 121,291	371,965 1,635,972	35, 682 162, 553	187, 525 634, 734		33 33
231,479	128,063	223,650	26, 145	609.337	44, 279	231, 393		33
44, 287 95, 791	182, 330 135, 119	470,037 40,713	77, 256 19, 913	773, 910 291, 536	37, 241 14, 980	417,475 156	134,602	33 33
7,636,207	1,490,358	4,778,553	7,963,143	21,868,261	1,340,736	7, 132, 812	134,002	34
1,065 76,049	30,693 106,004	23,490 7,370	38,014 29,138	93, 262 218, 561	63 4,680	72,368 76,167		34 34
. <b></b>			. <b></b>		<b></b>			34
$80,160 \\ 48,522$	$308,641 \\ 42,074$	76,712 7,296	285, 461 7, 327	750, 974 105, 219	12,547 47,204	302,625 5,605	41,940	34 34
1,681	71,923	7,296 67,503	1,478	142.585	157	5, 605 133, 388		34
150, 763 42, 510	202,616 157,962	85,057	48,106	486, 542	37, 134 22, 235	210.812		34
204 003	344,896	98, 495 264, 025	46,514 368,827	345, 481 1, 182, 741	218, 954	160, 333 481, 822		34 34
233,745	306, 123	92, 185	52,953	685,006	51,799	322, 297		35
102,040	269,016	65,848	19,650	517, 160	14,363	246,055		35
$32,877 \\ 14,878$	93, 336 95, 440	120, 875 95, 325	51,068	254, 495 256, 711	7,758 5,913	165, 361		35
77, 572 23, 792 7, 576 152, 125 422, 388	127, 122	18,807	56,449	279,950	8,256	125,845		35
23,792	98, 255	4,985	8,110 16,771	135, 142	4,368	59,166		35
152, 125	64, 514 455, 334	39,474 29,745	121,811	128, 335 759, 015	5, 395 13, 366	75,008 336,744		35 35
422, 388	329,075	217,675	361,579	1,330,717	56,444	7,050	247,012	35
153,080 16,217	139,608	53,805	11,014	357,507	5, 245	154, 368		35
10, 217	507,068	253,916 21,644	64,929 37,867	842, 130 258, 757	9, 364	570, 761 24, 193	47,564	36 36
54, 801								
54,801 11,102 619,922	144, 445 47, 988 755, 503	30, 198	2,955 97,615	92, 243	7,065 151,469	13, 134 794, 454	29,850	36: 36:

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

— <u>i</u>				
	Name and location of bank.	Date of organization.	Capital stock.	Receiver appointed.
364 365 366 367 368	First National Bank, Orleans, Nebr	May 19,1885 Oct. 19,1864 Feb. 1,1893 Dec. 4,1885 Mar. 15,1890	\$50,000 150,000 50,000 100,000 50,000	June 5, 1897 July 26, 1897 July 28, 1897 Aug. 23, 1897 Sept. 21, 1897
	Total		5, 851, 500	
369 370 371 372 373 374 375	Sault Ste. Marie National Bank, Sault Ste. Marie, Mich. First National Bank, Pembina, N. Dak. Chestnut Street National Bank, Philadelphia, Pa. National Bank of Paola, Kans. First National Bank, Larimore, N. Dak. Hampshire County National Bank, Darimore, N. Dak. State National Bank, Logansport, Ind.	July 7,1887 Jan. 20,1886 June 14,1887 Sept. 30,1887 Jan. 9,1883 Apr. 6,1864 Dec. 7,1881	100, 000 50, 000 500, 000 50, 000 50, 000 250, 000 200, 000	Dec. 10,1897 Jan. 19,1898 Jan. 29,1898 Feb. 1,1898 Feb. 26,1898 May 23,1898 Sept. 27,1898
	Total	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	1,200,000	
376 377 378 379 380 381 382 383 384 385 386 387	First National Bank, New Lisbon, Ohio.  First National Bank, Carthage, N. Y.  First National Bank, Neligh, Nebr.  First National Bank, Flushing, Ohio.  First National Bank, Emporia, Kans.  First National Bank, Cordele, Ga.  Cocheco National Bank, Dover, N. H.  Citizens National Bank, Niles, Mich.  Atchison National Bank, Atchison, Kans.  First National Bank, Penn Yan, N. Y.  First National Bank, Arkansas City, Kans.bc.  First National Bank, McPherson, Kans.	Mar. 7, 1874 Dec. 12, 1879 Sept. 2, 1879 May 6, 1884 Jan. 2, 1872 Apr. 16, 1891 Apr. 29, 1865 Sept. 27, 1871 Feb. 8, 1873 Feb. 8, 1864 June 30, 1885 June 17, 1886	50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 150, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 50, 000	Nov. 3, 1898 Nov. 4, 1898 do Nov. 5, 1898 Nov. 16, 1898 Mar. 4, 1899 July 8, 1899 Sept. 5, 1899 Sept. 18, 1899 Oct. 19, 1899 Oct. 28, 1899
	Total		850,000	
388 389 390 391 392 393	Broadway National Bank, Boston, Mass  Peoples National Bank, Denver, Colo.b. Globe National Bank, Boston, Mass.  Merchants National Bank, Rutland, Vt.  Somerset National Banking Company, Somerset, Ky South Danvers National Bank, Peabody, Mass	Oct. 25, 1864 July 30, 1889 Mar. 25, 1865 Feb. 25, 1885 June 29, 1900 Mar. 31, 1865	200, 000 300, 000 1, 000, 000 100, 000 50, 000 150, 000	Dec. 16, 1899 Dec. 20, 1899 Dec. 21, 1899 Mar. 26, 1900 Aug. 17, 1900 Sept. 19, 1900
	Total		1,800,000	
394 395 396 397 398 399 400 401 402 403 404	American National Bank, Baltimore, Md. First National Bank, White Pigeon, Mich. First National Bank, Niles, Mich. Farmers National Bank, Vergennes, Vt. Le Mars National Bank, Le Mars, Iowa. First National Bank, Vancouver, Wash. Pynchon National Bank, Springfield, Mass. Seventh National Bank, New York, N. Y.a. City National Bank, Buffalo, N. Y. First National Bank, Austin, Tex.a. Eufaula National Bank, Eufaula, Ala.	Feb. 10, 1891 Mar. 3, 1891 Jan. 3, 1871 Apr. 29, 1880 Nov. 13, 1882 Aug. 15, 1883 Apr. 7, 1865 Apr. 11, 1865 Jan 26, 1899 July 17, 1873 Nov. 30, 1875	200, 000 50, 000 100, 000 60, 000 100, 000 50, 000 200, 000 500, 000 300, 000 100, 000	Dec. 21, 1900 Dec, 27, 1900 Mar. 9, 1901 Apr. 13, 1901 Apr. 17, 1901 June 24, 1901 June 27, 1901 June 29, 1901 June 29, 1901 Aug. 3, 1901 Oct. 21, 1901
	Total	•••••	1,760,000	
405 406	First National Bank, Belmont, Ohio	Mar. 18,1893 July 15,1865	50,000 400,000	Feb. 25, 1902 Apr. 4, 1902
	Total	•••••	450,000	
407 408 409 410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417 418	Central National Bank, Boston, Mass. National Bank of South Pennsylvania, Hyndman, Pa. First National Bank, Asbury Park, N. J. First National Bank of Florida, Jacksonville, Fla. Southport National Bank, Southport, Conn. Navesink National Bank, Red Bank, N. J. Citizens National Bank, Baumont, Tex. Groesbeck National Bank, Groesbeck, Tex. Packard National Bank, Greenfield, Mass. Bolivar National Bank, Glevar, Pa.a. Federal National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa.a. Frist National Bank, Allegheny, Pa.a.	Apr. 30, 1873 July 2, 1899 Feb. 4, 1886 Aug. 24, 1874 Dec. 29, 1864 Mar. 19, 1891 May 31, 1901 Mar. 22, 1890 May 17, 1875 Feb. 24, 1902 Nov. 16, 1901 Jan. 14, 1864	500,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 30,000 2,000,000 350,000	Nov. 13, 1902 Dec. 16, 1902 Feb. 13, 1903 Mar. 14, 1903 Aug. 19, 1903 Aug. 20, 1903 Aug. 22, 1903 Oct. 1, 1903 Oct. 21, 1903 Oct. 22, 1903
	Total		3,480,000	

a Restored to solvency. b Formerly in voluntary liquidation.

RECEIVER, AND CLOSING, SINCE THE ORGANIZATION OF THE NATIONAL BANKING AMOUNTS COLLECTED FROM ALL SOURCES, ETC.—Continued.

Nomi	nal assets at suspension.		Additional assets received	Total	Offsets allowed	Loss on assets com- pounded or	Nominal value of assets re-	
Estimated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.	since date of suspen- sion.	assets.	and settled.	sold under order of court.	turned to stock- holders.	
\$7, 219 116, 234 9, 259	\$32,549 426,436	\$49, 631 107, 053	\$1,493 157,378	\$90, 892 807, 101	\$36,928	\$83,347 496,728		364 365
9, 259 21, 514 46, 597	42,170 52,969 81,685	47, 862 259, 747 10, 649	8, 148 8, 556 23, 379	107, 439 342, 786 162, 310	370 453 11,149	3, 099 94, 828 13, 875	\$78, 499 23, 496	366 367 368
11,700,832	8, 787, 653	8,664,997	10, 420, 563	39, 574, 045	2,448,490	14,630,119	602, 963	
35, 933 84, 629	69, 543 50, 018	26, 018	38, 428	169, 922	5 405	98, 555		369 370
1, 403, 446	393, 955	20, 064 1, 452, 706	34, 879 497, 164 3, 268	189, 590 3, 747, 271	5, 495 218, 813	82, 129 78, 346		371
1, 403, 446 19, 776	22,573	25, 189	3, 268	70, 806	2,402		48,771	372
32.559	42, 516	25, 623	1 41,478	142, 176	2, 402 2, 301	97, 347	1	373
573, 819	174, 241 47, 557	117, 300 51, 068	79, 519 27, 116	944, 879 127, 913	136,857	38, 235 77	180,589	374
					005 000		96, 940	375
2, 152, 334	800, 403	1,717,968	721, 852	5, 392, 557	365, 868	394, 689	326, 300	376
26, 885 97, 964	37, 925 178, 768	121, 667 32, 733	19, 488	244, 763 328, 953	3,943 18,898	162, 437 114, 051	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	377
65, 760	32,640	75, 639	14,729	188,768	7,055	93,050		378
45,903	24, 193	42, 583	5, 310	117, 989	1 6.226	41,710		379
147, 541 25, 723	277, 427 24, 077	205, 487 23, 806	203, 970 20, 283	834, 425 93, 889	25, 229 25, 286	338, 563		380
25, 723	24,077	23,806	20, 283	93, 889	25, 286	36,643		381
111, 488	86, 217	43, 179 34, 283	20, 901 13, 574	261, 785	5,710	73, 306		382 383
99, 109 70, 202	65, 785 79, 521	77, 465	26, 673	212,751 253 861	4, 652 9, 034	63, 804 140, 795		384
49, 998	69, 130	48,000	20, 465	253, 861 187, 593	2, 202	84,861		385
								386
		•••••	85	85	· · · · · · · · · · · • •	· • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		387
740, 573	875, 683	704, 842	403, 764	2, 724, 862	108, 235	1, 149, 220		
2,018,916	534, 916	48, 839	730, 396	3, 333, 067	223,705	1,743	1,062,965	388
38, 695	200, 266	269,723	1,074	509, 758 8, 437, 439 509, 623		445, 526		389
2, 818, 225 151, 884	3, 414, 438 74, 341	1,172,932 206,392	1,031,844 77,006	8, 437, 439 500, 622	261, 820 42, 698	1, 107, 394 220, 932	1,052,857	390 391
75, 253	81, 761	271	42, 821	200, 106	9,627	13, 059		392
75, 253 103, 106	81, 761 427, 776	42, 472	42, 821 24, 749	200, 106 598, 103	19, 216	13, 059 380, 201		393
5, 206, 079	4,733,498	1,740,629	1,907,890	13, 588, 096	557, 066	2, 168, 855	2, 115, 822	
285, 336 40, 724 220, 767	324, 152	102, 279 16, 064	88, 721	800, 488	66, 859 3, 227	34, 491		394
40,724	46, 135	45, 157	15, 889 94, 856	118, 812 455, 634	3, 227 26, 395	1, 114 88, 150	49, 412	395 396
102, 607	94, 854 17, 525	13,755	21, 736	155, 623	9,129	11,561		397
25, 797	114,686	78, 303 10, 928	33, 007 25, 864	251, 793	9, 424	155, 816		398
25, 797 137, 247	101, 198 942, 113	10,928	25, 864	251, 793 275, 237	7.119	37, 879		399
755, 664	942, 113	8,482	108, 122	1,814,381	39, 884	96, 321	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	400 401
3, 090, 031	1, 129, 594	140, 204	550, 554	4, 910, 383	324, 038	867, 770		$\frac{402}{403}$
182, 081	40,688	101,639	46,056	370, 464	27,654	162, 114		404
4,840,254	2,810,945	516, 811	984, 805	9, 152, 815	513,729	1, 455, 216	49, 412	105
134, 036 127	115, 915 151, 803	34, 158 129, 994	16, 031 22, 007	300, 140 303, 931	13,703	88, 339 189, 240		405 406
134, 163	267,718	164, 152	38,038	604,071	13,703	277, 579		
2,605,808	932, 765	251, 338	107,885	3,897,796	599, 639	129, 339	433,010 50,007	407
42, 627 131, 396	21, 459	37, 231 90, 995	14, 109 65, 727	115, 426 547, 990 461, 735	1, 209 26, 650 34, 789	2, 681 134, 365	50,007	408 409
131,396	259, 872 84, 082	90, 995 127, 098	65, 727 89, 550	461. 735	20, 030 34, 789	233, 992		410
184, 978	41 256	82, 190	51.197	359, 621	11.970	4,697		411
251, 356	101.256	99, 286 197, 726	68,746	520, 644	31.884	79, 474		412
225, 414 108, 204 272, 348	117, 809 98, 963	197,726	53,038	593, 987 245, <b>7</b> 47	132, 313 17, 986	165, 782 100, 507	•••••	413
108, 204	98, 963 130, 803	30, 475 8, 870	8, 105 26, 834	245, 747 438, 855	17, 986	19, 350	96, 191	414 415
62,001	50,808	0,010	9, 471	122, 280	6,733	10,000	21,950	416
52,001				,				417
		,		<b></b>				418
4,045,137	1,839,073	925, 209	494,662	7, 304, 081	882, 246	870, 187	601, 158	
7,010,101	1,000,010		101,002	1,001,001				

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

	Name and location of bank.	Date of organization.	Capital stock.	Receiver appointed.
419 420 421 422 423 424 425	First National Bank, Victor, Colo Farmers National Bank, Henrietta, Tex Indiana National Bank, Elkhart, Ind First National Bank, Storm Lake, Iowa Citizens National Bank, Storm Lake, Iowa Citizens National Bank, McGregor, Tex Equitable National Bank, New York, N. Y. American Exchange National Bank, Syracuse, N. Y. First National Bank, Matthews, Ind Galion National Bank, Galion, Ohio First National Bank, Billings, Okia Orange Growers National Bank, Riverside, Cal National Bank of Holdenville, Ind. T. Capitol National Bank, Gupthrie, Okia First National Bank, Cape May, N. J. Elk City National Bank, Cape May, N. J. Elk City National Bank, Elk City, Okla Medina National Bank, Grinnell, Iowa Peoples National Bank, Grinnell, Iowa Peoples National Bank, Swanton, Vt. First National Bank, Claysville, Pa	Sept. 25, 1900 July 3, 1889 Jan. 7, 1893 Dec. 1, 1881 July 18, 1900 June 2, 1902 Apr. 12, 1900	\$50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 200,000 200,000	Nov. 4, 1903 Nov. 18, 1903 Nov. 19, 1903 Jan. 2, 1904 Feb. 8, 1904 Feb. 10, 1904 Feb. 11, 1904
426 427 428 429 430 431 432	First National Bank, Matthews, Ind. Gallon National Bank, Galion, Ohio First National Bank, Billings, Okla.a. Orange Growers National Bank, Riverside, Cal. National Bank of Holdenville, Ind. T. Capitol National Bank, Guthrie, Okla. First National Bank, Macon. Ga	Oct. 24, 1901 Nov. 2, 1886 Sept. 10, 1901 June 13, 1903 Mar. 7, 1901 Mar. 9, 1892 Dec. 9, 1865	25,000 60,000 25,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 200,000	Feb. 13, 1904 Feb. 15, 1904 Feb. 19, 1904 Mar. 23, 1904 do Apr. 4, 1904 May 16, 1904
433 434 435 436 437 438	First National Bank, Cape May, N. J. Elk City National Bank, Elk City, Okla. Medina National Bank, Medina, N. Y. First National Bank, Grinnell, Iowa. Peoples National Bank, Swanton, Vt. First National Bank, Claysville, Pa.	May 29, 1901 Mar. 17, 1902 Feb. 19, 1895 Jan. 15, 1866 Mar. 7, 1894 Mar. 27, 1890	25,000 25,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	May 24, 1904 May 28, 1904 June 22, 1904 July 27, 1904 Aug. 18, 1904 Oct. 11, 1904
	Total		1,535,000	
439 440 441 442 443 444 445 446 447 448 449 450 451 452 453 454 455 456 457	Berlin National Bank, Berlin, Wis.  Wooster National Bank, Wooster, Ohio. Big Bend National Bank, Davenport, Wash. Citizens National Bank, Oberlin, Ohio. First National Bank, Conneaut, Ohio. First National Bank, Canneaut, Ohio. First National Bank, Faribault, Minn. American National Bank, Abilene, Tex. First National Bank, Nederland, Tex. First National Bank, Cornwall, N. Y. First National Bank, Lexington, Okla. First National Bank, Lexington, Ohio. First National Bank, Ladysmith, Wis. Fredonia National Bank, Terdonia, N. Y. Vigo County National Bank, Terre Haute, Ind. First National Bank, Toptea, Kans. Spring Valley National Bank, Spring Valley, Ill. City National Bank, Toluca, Ill. City National Bank, Toluca, Ill. City National Bank, Minot, N. Dak First National Bank, Minot, N. Dak First National Bank, Orrville, Ohio. Peoria National Bank, Peoria, Ill. Enterprise National Bank, Allegheny, Pa.	Oct. 8, 1891 Nov. 30, 1891 Mar. 28, 1889 June 2, 1882 Apr. 27, 1886 Oct. 30, 1903 July 25, 1904 June 27, 1904 June 27, 1904 Oct. 8, 1883 Mar. 13, 1882 Mar. 6, 1886 May 10, 1893 Feb. 2, 1900 June 23, 1902	50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 100,000 100,000 300,000 100,000 25,000 25,000	Nov. 17, 1904 Nov. 23, 1904 Nov. 25, 1904 Nov. 28, 1904 Dec. 20, 1904 Jan. 3, 1905 Jan. 18, 1905 Jan. 26, 1905 May 24, 1905 May 24, 1905 May 26, 1905 June 2, 1905 June 28, 1905 June 28, 1905 June 28, 1905 July 3, 1905 July 3, 1905do
458 459 460	First National Bank, Orrville, Ohio.  Peoria National Bank, Peoria, Ill.  Enterprise National Bank, Allegheny, Pa.  Total.	Aug. 14, 1902 Feb. 12, 1883 Apr. 4, 1895	25,000 200,000 200,000 200,000	Sept. 27, 1905 Oct. 7, 1905 Oct. 18, 1905
461 462 463 464 465 466 467 468	Farmers National Bank, Kingfisher, Okla. First National Bank, Lineville, Ala Ameri an National Bank, Boston, Mass First National Bank, West, Tex First National Bank, Attalla, Ala Delmont National Bank of New Salem, Delmont, Pa First National Bank, Chelsea, Mass Bates National Bank, Chelsea, Mass	Mar. 30, 1903 Dec. 16, 1904 May 29, 1901 Aug. 17, 1900 Oct. 18, 1905 May 28, 1901 Oct. 14, 1864 Aug. 30, 1902	25,000 25,000 200,000 25,000 30,000 25,000 300,000 50,000	Nov. 1, 1905 Nov. 24, 1905 Nov. 27, 1905 Mar. 27, 1906 Apr. 24, 1906 May 2, 1906 Aug. 17, 1906 Sept. 20, 1906
	'Fotal	•••••	680,000	•••••
469 470 471 472 473 474 475	Farmers and Drovers National Bank, Waynesburg, Pa. First National Bank, Scotland, S. Dak. Fort Dallas National Bank, Miami, Fla. First National Bank, Dresden, Ohio. First National Bank, Brooklyn, N. Y.b. Farmers and Merchants N. B., Mount Pleasant, Pa. First National Bank, Chariton, Iowa.	Feb. 25, 1865 Nov. 28, 1903 May 6, 1903 Oct. 7, 1898 Mar. 21, 1865 Mar. 27, 1893 Oct. 20, 1870	200,000 25,000 100,000 50,000 300,000 50,000 50,000	Dec. 12, 1906 Feb. 4, 1907 July 5, 1907 Oct. 15, 1907 Oct. 25, 1907 Oct. 29, 1907 Oct. 31, 1907
	Total	-	775,000	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

a Formerly in voluntary liquidation.

b Restored to solvency and resumed business.

Receiver, and Closing, since the Organization of the National Banking Amounts Collected from all Sources, etc.—Continued.

Nomin	nal assets at suspension.	date of	Additional assets		Offsets	Loss on assets com-	Nominal value of	
Estimated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.	received since date of suspen- sion.	Total assets.	allowed and settled.	pounded or sold under order of court.	assets re- turned to stock- holders.	
\$97,140	\$219,978	\$13,548	\$34,672	\$365,338	\$31,740	\$67,430		419
109, 243 168, 282	61,643 208,572	30, 302 421, 100	10, 837 65, 076	212, 025 863, 030	39, 352 49, 173	79,770 532,540		420 421
88, 888	43 032	94, 559	32, 586	259, 065	14, 917	120, 061		422
79,351	36, 011 203, 308 181, 353 68, 659	13, 313	10.087	259, 065 138, 762	14,917 52,260 37,638 81,751	23, 368	\$157,072	423
175, 063	203, 308	71,512	5, 731 73, 421	455,614	37,638		\$157,072	424
279, 960 43, 190	181, 353	183, 444 11, 735	73, 421 20, 801	718, 178 144, 385	5,886	107, 653 100, 630		425 426
150, 296	335, 236	908	24,802	511, 242	27,643	25, 431		427
	. <b></b>		[					428
533, 519	16,000	12, 127	41,090	602,736 216,834	1,630	40.000		429
37, 672 327, 030	102, 211 575, 516	48, 991 239, 884	27, 960 234, 017	1,376,447	45, 480 111, 950	42, 383 146, 086		430 431
342, 584	619, 171	33, 979	117, 574	1, 113, 308	45, 496	195, 270	140,688	432
21,782	4,097	42,994	1.656	70, 529	11,947	195, 270 27, 124 23, 101		433
22, 438	25,658	11,056	2,400	61, 552	45, 496 11, 947 1, 755 15, 460	23, 101		434
62,746	198, 988 23, 460	227, 303 182, 265	21,961	510, 998 476, 412	15, 460 12, 146	251, 228		435 436
67, 795	82,016	182, 265 36, 585	51, 122 28, 931	215, 327	6,032	42, 595		437
219, 565 67, 795 109, 162	120, 829	36, 107	28, 931 47, 076	313, 174	3,076	118, 591		438
2, 935, 706	3, 125, 738	1,711,712	851,800	8,624,956	595, 332	1,903,261	297, 760	
113, 232	91,244	35, 510	22,347	262, 333	5, 909	117, 440		439
231, 208 200, 062	149, 528 241, 165	33, 336	46, 470	460, 542	44, 289 124, 251 40, 375	143, 907		440
200,062	241, 165	93,947	148, 812	683, 986	124, 251	164, 401 246, 561		441
229, 245 65, 707	36, 441	247,609	16,249	529, 544 283, 896	40,375 30,129	246,561		442 443
87, 429	36, 441 166, 774 328, 570 51, 909	47, 161 203, 882	16, 249 4, 254 220, 769	840,650	61, 499	162, 505 132, 745 128, 992		444
126,643	51,909	146, 625	22, 163	347, 340	31,074	128, 992		445
2,347	21,640	12,602	1,338	37, 927	6, 199	24,278		446
22, 197	6,706	25, 240 25, 025	953 2, 255	55, 096	3,728	22,179 4,372		447 448
7, 745 130, 499	16,319 86,447	39, 286	2,255 9,485	51, 344 265, 717	1,769 19,997	55, 469		449
13, 250	27, 873	29, 126	2,757	73,006	7,927	35 263		450
369, 822	257,604	1 356,006	84, 132	73,006 1,067,564	7, 927 113, 009	107,804		451
858, 046	203, 104	68, 538	182,652	1,312,340 2,229,120	89, 182 208, 523	107, 804 53, 896 577, 021	130,687	452
756, 684 57, 108 110, 395	1, 222, 435 463, 569 278, 226	139, 157	110, 844 16, 384	537, 061	8, 328	3,479		453 454
110, 395	278, 226	46,040	26, 165	460, 826	34,686	136, 437		455
849, 549	551,898	71,586	14, 360	1,487,393	107,974	999 721		456
96, 527	53, 482	15, 741	81,578	247, 328	39, 259	1,290		457
11, 462 1, 058, 293	34, 680 178, 522	9, 959 50, 333	1,552	57,653 1 402,876	10,148 75,616	35, 275 36, 448	182,765	458 459
874, 927	1, 189, 893	134, 709	115, 728 279, 383	1,402,876 2,478,912	75,616 287,542	69, 197		460
6,272,377	5, 658, 029	1,831,418	1,410,630	15, 172, 454	1,351,413	2,487,690	313, 452	
4, 235	9,105	11, 261	7,206	31,807	200	1,303	13,882	461
25, 093	9, 201	24, 596	3, 405	62, 295	7,873 29,765	15,964		462 463
204, 186 58 437	$\begin{array}{c} 148,145 \\ 32,952 \end{array}$	119, 730 21, 268	26, 574 1, 801	498, 635 114, 458	29, 703 5, 182	61,272 14,003		464
57,703	41,455	21, 268 49, 745	$\frac{1,801}{2,038}$	150,941	5,182 13,304	56,603		465
58, 437 57, 703 33, 359 348, 712	28,501	4,033	1,591	67,484	5,020	5,001		466
348,712   90,309	305,058 42,084	500, 487 80, 499	69, 295 18, 851	1,223,552 $231,743$	106, 456 44, 294	62,813 18,484		467 468
822,034	616, 501	811,619	130,761	2,380,915	212,094	235, 443	13,882	
	2,013,406	130, 499	295, 164	3,253,852	514, 580	486,907		469
814, 783 30, 777	40,047	48,363	5,223	124, 410	13,720	80,789		470
30,777 137,701	404,575	134,825	5, 223 99, 576	776,677	13,720 41,553 6,219	80,789 27,945		470 471
101,952	191,593	1,108	20,982	315,635	6,219	2,330		472 473
305,596	366, 349	850	55,858	728,653	15,762	47.956	J	474
444, 469	164,547	137, 488	84,733	831, 237	96,146	14,563		475
1,835,278	3,180,517	453, 133	561,536	6,030,464	687,980	660,490		

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

	Name and location of bank.	Date of organization.	Capital stock.	Receiver appointed.
476 477 478 479 480 481 482 483 484 485 486 487 488 490 491 492 493 494 495 496 497 498	First National Bank, Leetonia, Ohio. Aurora National Bank, Aurora, Ind. Woods National Bank, San Antonio, Tex Hot Springs National Bank, Hot Springs, S. Dak. Fort Pitt National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. Jewelers National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. Jewelers National Bank, Frinsklinville, N. Y. National Bank of North America in New York, N. Y. National Bank of North America in New York, N. Y. City National Bank, Greensboro, N. C. First National Bank, Bisbee, Ariz. First National Bank, Clintonville, Pa. First National Bank, East Brady, Pa. First National Bank, Ramona, Okla. Allegheny National Bank, Rithsburg, Pa National Deposit Bank, Pittsburg, Pa National Bank, Rock Creek, Ohio. First National Bank, Rock Creek, Ohio. First National Bank, Friendly, W. Va. First National Bank, Rithsburg, Pa Parmers and Traders National Bank, La Grande, Oreg. Union National Bank, Summerville, Pa. First National Bank, Rymmerville, Pa.	June 25, 1904 July 14, 1902 Mar. 6, 1879 Mar. 31, 1905 Apr. 3, 1906 June 11, 1891 Apr. 18, 1901 Jan. 14, 1899 Mar. 22, 1904 Sept. 8, 1903 May 2, 1900 Sept. 3, 1883 May 11, 1904 Jan. 16, 1865 Sept. 29, 1905 May 15, 1901 Dec. 28, 1889 Apr. 21, 1902 Oct. 29, 1890 Apr. 21, 1902 Oct. 29, 1890 Apr. 31, 1903	\$100,000 50,000 20,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 50,000	Nov. 4,1907do
	Total	:	6,560,000	
500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508	First National Bank, Fort Scott, Kans. First National Bank, Rugby, N. Dak Coal Belt National Bank, Benton, Ill. Union National Bank, Oakland, Cal. Lititz National Bank, Lititz, Pa. First National Bank, Ironwood, Mich First National Bank, Savoy, Tex. First National Bank, Savoy, Tex. First National Bank, Mineral Point, Wis.	July 17,1902 May 25,1906 May 20,1875 Feb. 2,1880 Jan. 31,1889 Mar. 16,1905 Oct. 2,1907 June 10,1884	100,000 25,000 38,500 300,000 105,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 100,000	Nov. 20, 1908 Jan. 4, 1909 Feb. 9, 1909 Apr. 14, 1909 Apr. 19, 1909 June 21, 1909 June 30, 1909 Sept. 19, 1909 Oct. 12, 1909
	Total		768, 500	
Ì	Grand total		83, 495, 920	

a Restored to solveney.

RECEIVER, AND CLOSING, SINCE THE ORGANIZATION OF THE NATIONAL BANKING AMOUNTS COLLECTED FROM ALL SOURCES, ETC.—Continued.

Nomi	nal assets at suspension.	date of	Additional assets received	Total	Offsets allowed	Loss on assets com- pounded or	Nominal value of assets re-	
Estimated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.	since date of suspen- sion.	assets.	and settled.	sold under order of court.	turned to stock- holders.	
\$89,085 102,875 758,813 69,442 2,744,899 624,345 34,105 3,876,594 2,378,480 340,657 177,912 85,015 165,986 14,483 1,602,382 545,872 30,343 10,266	\$111, 015 62, 504 318, 406 64, 839 2, 013, 994 165, 045 31, 697 4, 803, 115 76, 396 52, 130 99, 926 258, 787 13, 365 1, 439, 873 223, 059 113, 910	\$74, 891 29, 027 36, 945 11, 085 114, 047 123, 443 12, 980 193, 413 68, 891 34, 314 58, 967 50, 383 126, 774 18, 396 467, 318 211, 948 6, 550 20, 481	\$37, 061 10, 106 49, 337 7, 806 194, 018 92, 208 1, 990 964, 393 110, 477 9, 220 16, 398 7, 121 9, 515 25, 532 918 221, 724 42, 867 4, 667 45, 145	\$312, 052 204, 512 1, 163, 501 153, 172 5, 066, 958 1, 005, 681 80, 772 9, 644, 102 658, 937 305, 920 203, 233 325, 810 760, 259 47, 162 3, 731, 297 1, 023, 746 155, 470 107, 193	\$6, 930 11, 083 44, 720 13, 313 319, 390 90, 222 2, 439 1, 127, 570 1, 062, 203 55, 415 8, 020 17, 479 83, 091 48, 727 71, 414 210, 639 242 9, 197	\$90, 326 17, 040 16, 380 27, 728 6, 741 30, 539 2, 282 919, 127 16, 271 13, 653 14, 580 1, 824 183, 126 23, 944 249, 213 6, 227 1, 138 7, 455	\$2, 335, 845 929, 877	47 47 47 48 48 48 48 48 48 48 48 48 49 49 49 49 49 49
179,377 580,131 107,944	496, 224 272, 979 37, 441	363, 161 584, 563 15, 339	25, 124 58, 138 20, 752	1,063,886 1,495,811 181,476	$\begin{array}{c} 44,619 \\ 202,251 \\ 15,225 \end{array}$	1,475 1,383 90	370,743	49 49 49
114,088	509, 331	23,699	23, 411	670, 529	96,223	57, 484		4
14, 982, 260	13, 194, 357	2, 646, 615	1,977,928	32, 801, 160	3, 540, 412	1,688,713	3, 636, 465	
348,768 93,153 13,070 182,172 209,492 28,534 17,912	267, 903 56, 204 10, 841 245, 905 21, 780 232, 179 18, 014	22, 045 62, 757 26, 265 386, 476 123, 749 338, 441 16, 538	89, 507 16, 636 20, 224 33, 028 8, 117 9, 095 218	728, 223 228, 750 70, 400 847, 581 363, 138 608, 249 52, 682	99, 829 12, 433 2, 442 24, 401 29, 852 25, 138 1, 341	22, 287 250 45, 417 6, 400 4, 721 16, 500 1, 161		50 50 50 50 50 50 50
								5
893, 101	852,826	976, 271	176,825	2,899,023	195, 436	96,736		
21,346,658	107, 433, 525	65, 315, 694	43, 630, 526	337,726,403	26, 918, 597	110,342,715	13, 476, 481	

10774---cur 1909----20

No. 65 —Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

1 . = 2	1		upon share- holders.	collections from all sources.	and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.	Receiver's salary and other expenses.
		\$75, 209	\$1,164	\$76,373		\$70,811		<b>\$</b> 5, 562
		120, 995 174, 264	1, 245 16, 488	122, 240 190, 752	\$275	101, 387 165, 769	\$6,463 11,281	14, 390 13, 427
[-		295, 259	17,733	312, 992	275	267, 156	17,744	27, 817
4 .		33, 287 91, 608	4,000	37, 287 91, 608	816 935	32, 305 65, 335	1, 258 6, 182	2,908 19,156
6 .		162, 386	7,500	169,886	507	132,608	12, 247	24, 524
5 6 7 8	6000	999, 305	38, 224	1,037,529	17, 477	884, 429	43, 183	92, 440
9 .	\$200	79, 904 1, 234, 868	2, 125	82,029 1,234,868	7,054 18,655	58, 661 1, 138, 870	6, 673 28, 677	9,442
40		268, 844		268, 844	72, 399	143, 307	17, 134	48, 666 35, 983
	200	2, 870, 202	51,849	2, 922, 051	117,843	2, 455, 515	115, 354	233, 119
11		68,645	28,935	97, 580	208	86, 737	5, 315 3, 977	5,320
12		159, 512	8,936	168, 448	15, 507	134, 929	3,977	14,008
13		31,566		31,566	3,786	16,654	1,773	9,353
.  -		259, 723	37,871	297, 594	19,501	238, 320	11,065	28, 681
14 15		37,908 $223,169$		37, 908 223, 169	2, 926 4, 932	29, 277 163, 982	2, 705 9, 091	3,000 45,164
-		261,077		261,077	7,858	193, 259	11,796	48, 164
16		1,394,662	348, 961	1,743,623	203, 170	1, 326, 487	76,648	137, 318
16 17		276, 649		276, 649	72, 365	175,920	10, 437	16,713
18		762, 760	136, 172	898, 932	596, 665	263, 065	9, 436	29,766
19 20 21		350, 154		350, 154		342,054		8, 100
20 .		124,713		124,713	2,296	77, 568	3,085	8, 264
		23,882	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	23,882		15, 142	362	1,878
		2,932,820	485, 133	3, 417, 953	874, 496	2,200,236	99,968	202, 039
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	4	162,052	10,079	172, 131 218, 204 622, 405	1,300	143, 209	6,037	21,564
20 .	4	175, 409 512, 698	42, 795 109, 707	218, 204	6, 248 18, 964	175, 430	16,709	19,817
25		548, 099	228 580	776, 679	35, 839	549, 427 661, 816	25, 376 27, 330	28, 638 51, 445
26		1, 447, 103	228, 580 5, 200	1, 452, 303	16, 393	1, 374, 339	24, 241	37, 128
27		1,808,304	0,200	1,808,304	746, 153	747, 428	13, 637	53, 287
28		299, 357		299, 357	20, 315	259, 487	728	18, 827
29 .		122,645	19,675	142, 320	4,545	125, 667	250	11,858
30 31	· · · · · · · · · · [	108, 944	11,400	120, 344		107, 258	1,270	11,362
32		706, 507 56, 942	303,813	1,010,320 56,942	3, 630 4, 350	862, 263 46, 634	67, 569 1, 267	76, 858 4, 691
-			721 940					
33		5,948,060 89,896	731, 249	6,679,309	857,737	5,052,958	184, 414	335, 475
34		58,064	2,250	89, 896 60, 314	14, 289	72, 089 31, 668	4,718 6,075	13, 089 8, 278
35	67, 835	91, 969	37, 597	129, 566	559	101, 545	8, 232	19, 230
_	67, 835	239, 929	39, 847	279, 776	14, 848	205, 302	19, 025	40, 597
36		67, 251		67, 251	296	62,646		4,309
37 .		30, 332 298, 739		30, 332 365, 274 196, 903		19,002	1,166	10,164
38 .	,	298, 739	66, 535	365, 274	56, 921	228, 412	42,067	37,874
39 . 40	291, 357	196, 903 188, 135	93, 619	281,754	74,896 2,309	228, 412 108, 318 226, 308	21,495	13,689 31,642
-	291, 357	781,360	160, 154	941, 514	134, 422	644, 686	64,728	97,678
41 .		42,341	106, 451	148, 792	445	135, 797	3,946	8,604
42	196, 790	22,080	i 11, 269	33,349		135, 797 18, 258	4,731	10,348
43 .	[	22, 165	1, 100	1 23, 265		12,624	1,367	9,274
44 .		48, 488	40 010	48, 488	3,928	34,536	2,077 8,804	7,935
45 . 46 .		73, 145 80, 597	42, 212 4, 510	115, 357 85, 107	3,616 5,385	88, 697 65, 783	5,060	10,005 8,879
47		584,718	58,826	643, 544	63, 475	545, 593	13,802	20, 230
48 .		86, 180		86,180	1,579	60, 647	592	13,874
49	•••••	64,071	15, 552	79, 623	16, 773	59, 121	2, 200	1,529
-	196, 790	1,023,785	239, 920	1, 263, 705	95, 201	1,021,056	42,579	90,678

r	T	1	·	1	·		<del></del>
Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	Amount returned to shareholders in eash.	Amount of assessment upon share- holders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Finally closed.	
		\$50,000	\$122,089	58.00		Jan. 2,1867	1
		300,000 200,000	434, 531 669, 513	23.37 24.70		Feb. 2,1885 May 14,1883	2 3
		500,000	1,104,044				
		50,000	82,338 376,392	39.15 17.333		July 28, 1870 Feb. 4, 1870	4 5
		100,000 500,000	289,467 $1,119,313$	46.60 79.00		Nov. 25, 1882 Sept. 28, 1882	5 6 7 8 9
\$199		120,000	127,801 1,191,500	45. 90 96. 00		Dec. 19, 1874 Nov. 18, 1874	8
21 220		26,000 796,000	3,357,563	88.50		Aug. 15, 1872	10
220		39,300	68,986	100.00	64.00	Apr. 7,1881	11
27		100,000	205, 256 33, 870	68.33 49.20		Nov. 30, 1872 Nov. 25, 1882	12 13
27		139,300	308,112				
			69,874 170,012	41.90 92.70		Dec. 4,1875 May 16,1884	14 15
			239,886				
	***************************************	400,000	1,282,254	100.00	46.00	Apr. 20,1882	16
	\$1,214	135,000	157,120 378,722 645,558	100.00 100.00 100.00		Nov. 16, 1874 Sept. 1, 1875 Feb. 13, 1872	17 18 19
	33,500 6,500		79,864 15,142	100.00 100.00		Oct. 2,1877 Jan. 3,1876	20 21
	41,214	535,000	2,558,660			•••••	
21		125,000	254, 901 171, 468	57. 46 100. 00	30.00	Feb. 15,1886 Jan. 8,1880	22 23
249		52, 500 350, 000 300, 000	657, 020 597, 885	84.33 100.00	50.00	June 1,1881 Apr. 29,1884	24 25
202	247,799	300,000	1,619,965 796,995	100.00 100.00	100.00	July 24,1876 Mar. 31,1883	26 27
454		400,000 50,000 100,000	992,636 167,285 175,081	34.00 76.00 57.50		May 1,1876 May 15,1876	28 29
404		600,000	1,429,595 67,292	62.00 73.50		Nov. 30,1883 Mar. 21,1887 Dec. 6,1882	30 31 32
926	247,799	2,277,500	6,930,123				"-
4		50,000 45,000	144,606 55,372	50.00 58.30		May 31,1904 Sept. 11,1878	33 34
		100,000	176,601	57.50		June 2,1883	35
4		195,000	376, 579			~	
		500,000	$\begin{array}{c c} 62,646 \\ 93,021 \\ 1,795,992 \end{array}$	100.00 24.391 14.941		Sept. 18,1876 May 14,1879 Nov. 20,1883	36 37 38
		200,000	237,824 376,756	66.00 62.56		Mar. 10, 1879 Apr. 5, 1886	39 40
		700,000	2, 566, 239				
12		150,000 34,000	177,512	76. 50		June 2,1884 Mar. 4,1886	41
12	12	50,000	177, 512 35, 801 56, 457 34, 535 91, 801 135, 952 703, 658 59, 226	76. 50 51. 00 22. 50 100. 00		Mar. 4, 1886 Mar. 28, 1883 Feb. 28, 1878 Jan. 31, 1881	42 43 44
50	4,185	75,000 50,000	91,801 135,952	100.00	100.00	Jan. 31,1881 July 20,1882	45 46
444	9,488	250,000	703,658 59,226	48. 40 77. 512 100. 00	100.00	July 20,1882 Feb. 28,1885 May 23,1888	47 48
F00		60,000	07,101	70.00		July 14,1880	49
506	13,685	669,000	1,392,406			••••••	

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

	Nominal value of remaining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assessment upon share- holders.	Total collections from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.	Receiver's salary and other expenses.
50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59		\$13,707 321,851 105,703 111,908 103,227 207,910 2,846,622 103,235 103,328 245,483	\$2,664 122,127 91,930 43,232 8,044 9,540 245,108	\$16, 371 443, 978 197, 633 155, 140 111, 271 217, 450 3, 091, 730 103, 235 103, 235 293, 432	\$5,000 520 4,797 8,805 753 658,784 4,059	\$9, 456 388, 856 173, 512 136, 474 89, 715 202, 753 2, 165, 388 81, 941 73, 890 254, 647	\$2,751 25,040 5,146 966 2,082 1,898 79,802 2,690 11,987 6,668	\$4, 164 25, 082 9, 716 12, 903 10, 669 12, 046 161, 036 10, 919 17, 251 24, 271
0.7		4,162,974	570, 594	4,733,568	690, 564	3, 576, 632	139,030	288, 057
60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73	\$689,362 53,800 250,854 30,065 32,519	2,181,471 157,544 351,377 94,613 47,941 109,801 51,107 12,061 284,438 19,742 66,185 78,573 19,266 20,819	65, 132 16, 455 54, 536 16, 447 123, 430 16, 500 23, 622 1, 810 2, 880	2, 181, 471 222, 676 351, 377 94, 613 47, 941 126, 256 105, 643 28, 508 407, 868 36, 242 89, 807 80, 383 22, 146 20, 819	1, 791 3, 048 1, 576 114, 220 9, 762 2, 125 272 1, 633	1,071,774 193,941 316,828 52,514 33,105 107,575 21,710 262,887 29,377 66,810 69,437 16,670 11,803	33, 126 13, 104 5, 444 5, 576 3, 974 5, 546 11, 006 2, 315 10, 129 825 1, 352 634 1, 488 850	135,046 15,631 27,314 1,604 5,013 13,135 13,336 4,483 4,950 6,040 11,883 8,187 3,716 3,005
	1,056,600	3, 494, 938	320,812	3,815,750	554, 428	2,334,156	90, 369	253,343
74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81	11,877	156, 601 126, 536 183, 917 157, 782 205, 062 96, 605 29, 419 91, 121	16, 277 72, 576 80, 257 54, 950 4, 677 23, 001	172,878 199,112 264,174 157,782 260,012 96,605 34,096 114,122	47, 315 53, 898 49, 466 2, 021 57, 745 53 10 8, 420	100, 870 105, 763 182, 572 137, 428 166, 587 88, 176 20, 998 82, 060	3,838 16,327 5,385 10,245 1,792 7,167	8, 176 23, 110 32, 136 12, 119 24, 551 7, 517 11, 296 16, 475
	11,877	1,047,043	251,738	1, 298, 781	218, 928	884, 454	44,754	135, 380
82 83 84		113,791 338,162 89,766	267,311 64,655	113, 791 605, 473 154, 421	10,037	96,176 528,305 99,847	3, 225 19, 338 2, 973	6,739 22,690 10,832
		541,719	331,966	873,685	10,037	724,328	25,536	40, 261
85 86 87	8,250	1,368,384 457,272 1,251,755	495, 550 13, 450 738, 651	1,863,934 470,722 1,990,406	1,910 194,574	1,790,932 389,222 1,566,124	46,918 45,449 101,794	26,084 34,141 127,914
	8,250	3,077,411	1,247,651	4,325,062	196, 484	3,746,278	194, 161	188, 139
88 89	4,157	$150,019 \\ 281,261$	8,321 123,919	158,340 405,180	247	129, 505 321, 870	10, 511 24, 279	18,324 58,784
	4,157	431, 280	132, 240	563, 520	247	451,375	34,790	77, 108
90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98 99	59, 334	152,842 16,577 145,960 265,513 4,271,643 37,129 294,779 23,163 99,488 20,849 52,029	12,010 23,732 12,892 64,650 272,896 19,169 76,936 20,649 94,200	164, 852 40, 309 158, 852 330, 163 4, 544, 539 56, 298 371, 715 43, 812 193, 688 20, 849 75, 532	5,099 3,392 25,336 14,434 473,936 64,035 6,359 6,515 1,893	119, 390 26, 809 96, 525 264, 268 3, 774, 704 39, 812 275, 684 25, 006 143, 938 8, 807 59, 057	12,054 2,223 12,112 16,600 111,758 4,745 5,168 2,553 29,324 55 5,012	28, 309 7, 885 24, 879 20, 738 183, 944 11, 029 26, 828 13, 865 14, 067 5, 475 9, 440
	59,334	5,379,972	620, 637	6,000,609	600,999	4,834,000	201, 601	346, 459

			<del> </del>		1		
inally osed.	Fin elo	Interest dividends (per cent).	Dividends (per cent).	Amount of claims proved.	Amount of assessment upon share- holders.	Amount returned to shareholders in cash.	Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.
23, 1881 54	Jan. July	38.50 100.00	27.00 100.00 100.00 81.59 63.60	\$35, 023 352, 062 185, 760 175, 952 140, 735 227, 355	\$30,000 140,000 132,000 67,000 50,000	\$8,739	
10, 1880 55 26, 1888 56 15, 1881 57 5, 1885 58 3, 1882 59	Mar.	100.00 100.00	89.179 100.00 100.00 37.6483 100.00	1,935,721 133,112 196,356 254,647	53, 000 625, 000 72, 000	26,720 3,626	\$200
				3, 636, 723	1,169,000	39, 085	200
31, 1907   60 23, 1892   61 6, 1881   62 9, 1882   63	Dec. Feb. July Mar.	100.00	100.00 65.57 100.00 100.00	1,061,598 298,324 392,394 75,175	200,000	521, 524 36, 871	
5, 1879   64 20, 1882   65 9, 1885   66	Aug.	100.00	100.00 100.00 90.50 88.00 60.00	29, 204 118, 371 90, 424 36, 109	35, 000 125, 000 36, 000	5,849	
5, 1879 68 24, 1885 69 12, 1889 70	July Mar.		100.00 38.10 40.7285 98.925	261, 887 77, 104 168, 048 70, 191	160,000 50,000 100,000 21,500	15,682	
8, 1881 72 10, 1879 73	Apr.	100.00	60. 00 100. 00	27, 801 32, 449	17,000	3, 420	108
				2,739,079	744, 500	583, 346	108
15,1881 74 10,1894 75 1,1884 76 17,1881 77 24,1886 78 1,1881 79 6,1883 80	Apr	100.00 100.00 100.00	100.00 68.70 100.00 100.00 100.00	156, 260 282, 370 197, 353 128, 832 132, 461	50,000 130,000 121,750	12,679 829 884	14
1, 1881   79 6, 1883   80 6, 1887   81	Aug. Feb. Aug.	100.00	100.00 99.133 81.00	81, 801 21, 182 108, 385	10,000 50,000	859	
	<b>-</b>			1,108,644	521,750	15, 251	14
4, 1882   82 18, 1885   83 12, 1885   84	Feb. Feb. Oct.	100.00 100.00 100.00	100.00 100.00 100.00	93, 625 580, 592 104, 749	300,000 75,000	7,651 25,103 40,769	
				778, 966	375,000	73, 523	
22, 1896 85 30, 1892 86 30, 1893 87	Apr. June		67. 405 43. 50 65. 30	2, 656, 254 894, 767 2, 397, 129	500,000 100,000 961,300		
				5,948,150	1,561,300		
15, 1893 88 6, 1892 89			70.90 80.25	186, 993 422, 772	50,000 200,000		
				609,765	250,000		
25, 1894 92	Oct. May		57.20 81.10 33.00	206, 991 46, 441 294, 521 245, 599	60,000 50,000 100,000		
4, 1894 93 30, 1899 94 25, 1889 95	Sept.	100.00	100.00 83.465 100.00	4,631,393 36,526	75,000 400,000 25,000	14, 123 712	197
30, 1890   96 31, 1900   97 19, 1893   98	Sept. Dec.		75. 25 95. 00 35. 00	365, 931 26, 322 409, 997	250,000 32,500 100,000	2,388	
29, 1885   99 22, 1890   100	Oct. : Jan. :	100.00	100.00 69.50	8, 131 84, 978	50,000		130
				6, 356, 830	1,142,500	17, 223	327

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

<u></u>	Nominal value of remaining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assessment upon share- holders.	Total collections from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.	Receiver's salary and other expenses.
101 102 103 104	\$40,786	\$629,931 46,332 79,289 2,309,369	\$159,087 50,000 1,400 168,520	\$789,018 96,332 80,689 2,477,889	\$17,243 182,290	\$684, 428 86, 263 59, 461 2, 085, 826	\$53, 425 1, 825 5, 010 108, 571	\$33,922 8,244 16,215 98,261
	40,786	3,064,921	379,007	3, 443, 928	199, 533	2,915,978	168,831	156,642
105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112		148, 611 245, 704 63, 258 28, 477 77, 305 165, 669 198, 513 204, 047	58,304 15,730 36,700	148, 611 304, 008 78, 988 65, 177 77, 305 165, 669 198, 513 204, 047	231 82,472 16,764 625 16,177	131,024 188,482 36,929 52,402 66,394 135,574 117,878 82,946	192 2,855 8,407 1,840 1,155 1,425 198 324	2,314 22,713 16,770 10,299 6,607 7,321 5,208 4,279
		1,131,584	110,734	1,242,318	222,693	811,629	16, 396	75, 511
113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120		74, 323 14, 251 2, 877, 728 104, 682 82, 069 31, 798 139, 485 263, 871	1, 180 319, 170 18, 135 34, 002 34, 656	75, 503 14, 251 3, 196, 898 104, 682 100, 204 65, 800 174, 141 263, 871	777 519 1,017	61, 379 9, 492 2, 610, 351 86, 442 80, 120 46, 546 161, 497 255, 495	1,500 147,413 1,990 7,152 7,746 2,280 882	12,624 1,348 108,491 8,463 4,802 10,731 9,845 3,988
		3,588,207	407, 143	3, 995, 350	333, 038	3, 311, 322	168,963	160, 292
121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128		920, 600 1, 391, 306 492, 421 228, 261 186, 976 330, 471 35, 274 100, 149	253, 919 72, 577 44, 830 26, 019	1,174,519 1,391,306 564,998 273,091 186,976 330,471 61,293 100,149	19, 446 782, 390 5, 167 5, 810 1, 983 1, 169 7, 284 1, 466	1,091,416 400,998 481,966 248,132 172,909 318,554 32,009 93,051	28,906 630 41,754 4,408 2,988 1,810 7,104 1,923	32,974 11,572 36,111 14,741 9,096 4,622 14,896 3,348
		3, 685, 458	397, 345	4,082,803	824,715	2,839,035	89,523	127, 360
129 130		508, 457 98, 027	59,645 32,500	568, 102 130, 527	59, 535 26, 881	482, 013 87, 895	6,001 4,148	16, 456 11, 603
		606, 484	92,145	698, 629	86, 416	569,908	10, 149	28,059
131 132 133 134 135 136 137 138 139	11,803	27, 930 105, 338 91, 741 55, 597 21, 112 22, 744 512, 013 58, 319 32, 017	26,707 19,948 7,981 42,408 10,353 722 21,347 37,210	54, 637 125, 286 99, 722 98, 005 31, 465 23, 466 512, 013 79, 666 69, 227	1,177 58,647 31,483 20,344 3,025 3,404 41,906 10,998 1,774	43, 289 43, 022 58, 356 66, 221 20, 410 16, 047 452, 017 60, 902 52, 178	5,032 8,299 2,626 2,099 872 372 4,455 780 3,529	5, 139 15, 318 7, 257 9, 341 6, 960 3, 643 13, 029 6, 633 11, 042
	14, 407	926, 811	166, 676	1,093,487	172,758	812, 442	28,064	78, 362
140 141 142 143 144 145 146 147 148 149 150 151 152 153	72,582 5,534	15, 673 36, 705 13, 990 454, 353 46, 703 74, 931 493, 497 83, 297 58, 361 49, 960 338, 885 438, 601 179, 844 65, 851 42, 815	12, 490 4, 770 9, 351 68, 921 29, 012 35, 178 1, 613 11, 227 780 1, 686 241, 511 274, 110	28, 163 41, 475 23, 341 523, 274 75, 715 110, 109 495, 110 94, 524 56, 141 51, 646 580, 396 712, 711 179, 844 89, 260 42, 815	8, 483 6, 224 1, 919 219, 675 20, 565 3, 346 85, 482 27, 722 32, 132 8, 256 57, 162 85, 105 9, 121 4, 321 4, 321	6, 218 30, 516 11, 851 233, 984 41, 966 86, 247 368, 251 51, 705 29, 813 417, 748 537, 687 162, 987 78, 198 8, 753	5, 195 772 2, 897 21, 137 6, 943 5, 735 16, 959 2, 079 934 5, 911 50, 030 29, 742 261 1, 131 18	7, 534 3, 963 6, 674 48, 478 6, 241 14, 781 24, 418 10, 248 4, 370 7, 624 55, 456 60, 177 7, 475 5, 610 1, 830
155 156 157		141,722 49,934 35,914	39,805 23,195 3,093	181, 527	97, 644 16, 049	49,002	9,462	23,842

	i	1	<u> </u>	1	I .	1	-
Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	Amount returned to shareholders in cash.	Amount of assessment upon shareholders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Finally closed.	
\$3 2,941		\$200, 000 50, 000 50, 000 300, 000	\$651, 274 86, 258 140, 333 2, 897, 197	100. 00 100. 00 42. 37 72. 00	23. 95 100. 00	Mar. 29,1893 Feb. 10,1888 Sept. 30,1890 June 23,1894	101 102 103 104
2,944		600,000	3, 775, 062				
118	\$14,850 7,486 3,149 5,172 75,229 10,074	100, 000 50, 000 50, 000	127, 524 171, 581 54, 043 112, 135 63, 669 130, 772 116, 626 80, 452	100.00 100.00 68.60 47.00 100.00 100.00 100.00	100. 00 100. 00 100. 00 100. 00 100. 00 100. 00	June 1, 1886 Sept. 14, 1891 Apr. 5, 1897 Mar. 20, 1890 Mar. 2, 1888 Aug. 18, 1887 Feb. 17, 1887 Apr. 30, 1887	105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112
129	115, 960	200, 000	856, 802				
	3, 329 7, 787 8, 130 2, 489	50,000 1,000,000 19,500 50,000 60,000	120, 129 9, 379 4, 344, 281 82, 156 73, 343 210, 074 174, 120 247, 920	56. 50 100. 00 59. 95 100. 00 100. 00 22. 1568 92. 75 100. 00	100.00 100.00 100.00	July 25, 1895 Oct. 17, 1887 Oct. 30, 1909 July 11, 1889 Mar. 5, 1891 May 13, 1892 Apr. 25, 1892 Oct. 20, 1888	113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120
	21,735	1, 129, 500	5, 261, 382			<b></b>	
1,777	195, 716 4, 316	300,000 150,000 100,000 100,000 50,000	1, 130, 254 398, 236 848, 544 435, 319 326, 222 311, 028 51, 012 90, 136	96. 60 100. 00 56. 80 57. 00 53. 00 100. 00 63. 20 100. 00	100.00	June 10, 1901 June 27, 1888 July 6, 1897 Nov. 11, 1892 Jan. 15, 1891 Jan. 21, 1889 July 24, 1894 Apr. 24, 1890	121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128
1,777	200, 393	700,000	3, 590, 751				
	4,097	75, 000 50, 000	456, 667 108, 127	100. 00 75. 85	100.00	Feb. 26, 1895 May 4, 1896	129 130
	4, 097	125,000	564, 794				
198	606 353 704	50, 000 100, 000 10, 000 65, 000 12, 500 20, 000 24, 000 40, 000 80, 000	143, 454 172, 292 58, 797 75, 638 22, 436 30, 566 465, 760 56, 745 83, 756	30. 177 25. 00 95. 25 87. 55 91. 60 52. 50 100. 00 100. 00 62. 50	100.00	Apr. 26, 1892 Jan. 26, 1900 Dec. 31, 1892 May 9, 1895 July 21, 1894 Feb. 2, 1894 Feb. 27, 1893 Mar. 29, 1893 June 7, 1899	131 132 133 134 135 136 137 138 139
198	1,663	401,500	1, 109, 444				
733		43,950 11,000 18,000 225,000 100,000 62,500 80,000 38,000 4,000 4,000 750,000	31, 088 30, 516 18, 822 275, 923 122, 528 118, 419 393, 011 111, 742 42, 962 42, 059 2, 200, 680 2, 092, 140 155, 040 87, 086	20. 00 100. 00 63. 30 84. 80 34. 25 72. 50 93. 70 49. 35 50. 30 70. 50 18. 00 25. 70 100. 00 89. 80	100.00	Oct. 31,1893 Apr. 14,1902 Oct. 31,1908 Oct. 7,1896 Mar. 12,1896 Jan. 22,1895 Apr. 11,1898 Nov. 1,1893 Apr. 1,1896 Jan. 31,1902 Dec. 9,1901 Mar. 31,1895 May 24,1895	140 141 142 143 144 145 146 147 148 149 150 151 152 153
11	1,577	180, 000 45, 000 54, 000	8,753 108,894 64,368 72,858	100. 00 45. 00 61. 25 5. 00		June 30, 1892 Aug. 11, 1900 Feb. 25, 1896 Sept. 7, 1897	154 155 156 157

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

	Nominal value of remaining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assessment upon share- holders.	Total collections from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.	Receiver's salary and other expenses.
158 159 160 161 162 163		\$50, 419 93, 744 99, 423 48, 205 213, 639	\$3,600 92,327 42,696 17,657	\$54,019 186,071 142,119 65,862 213,639	\$21,907 21,093 24,326 35,991 5,292	\$21, 164 143, 621 88, 268 21, 927 151, 847	\$4,007 7,874 9,852 1,348 10,178	\$6,941 13,483 16,233 6,596 9,136
164		20,734	5,565	26, 299	1,703	18, 196	1,318	5,082
	\$78,116	3, 147, 200	941,996	4,089,196	852,875	2,629,278	204,076	359, 978
165 166 167 168 169 170 171 172 173 174 175	9, 349 9, 349 38, 284 34, 810	6, 919, 600 445, 132 209, 973 399, 374 323, 443 48, 207 47, 737 123, 933 45, 172 44, 020 59, 943 266, 249	139, 427 31, 350 44, 546 223, 563 144, 939 2, 079 5, 613 7, 088 51, 841 22, 880	7,059,027 476,482 254,519 622,937 468,382 50,286 53,350 123,933 52,260 95,861 82,823 266,249	83, 039 12, 204 55, 348 130, 943 88, 362 34, 317 16, 731 11, 946 7, 703 9, 622 12, 931 1, 920	6, 854, 775 440, 641 175, 801 405, 004 340, 942 9, 298 28, 563 80, 636 32, 323 64, 776 48, 802 179, 691	40, 175 6, 578 8, 899 60, 498 17, 539 1, 142 2, 117 5, 042 5, 314 6, 221 7, 565	81, 038 17, 059 14, 471 26, 492 21, 539 5, 529 5, 939 2, 655 7, 192 16, 149 14, 869 7, 354
177 178 179 180 181	\$2,443	3,992 33,477 49,796 18,726 168,848 9,207,622	11,861 56,301 741,488	3, 992 33, 477 49, 796 30, 587 225, 149 9, 949, 110	21,623 11,002 2,000 12,869 512,560	4,838 35,146 15,983 197,292 8,914,511	2,453 439 7,850 3,615 175,447	1, 261 4, 563 1, 553 4, 593 11, 373
182	\$2, <b>94</b> 0	60,677			42,223			243,629
183 184 185 186 187	142, 296 350	29, 677 402, 539 70, 751 937, 318 1, 141, 301 102, 092 64, 830	14,567 43,317 155,598 58,101 90,268 359,015	75, 244 72, 990 558, 137 128, 852 1, 027, 586 1, 500, 316	5,055 247,800 16,401 612,199 351,991 17,094 38,671	23, 665 53, 334 220, 126 72, 671 291, 487 1,071, 619	3, 404 4, 886 54, 496 19, 125 52, 595 38, 724 291	5,952 9,715 35,715 20,655 43,951 37,982
188 189 190 191 192 193	252,481	102, 092 64, 830 150, 695 753, 525 370, 609 77, 985 89, 515	21, 425 46, 335 398, 548 73, 523	128,852 1,027,586 1,500,316 102,092 86,255 197,030 1,152,073 444,132 77,985 94,552	214,801 22,218 43,135	1,071,619 73,051 26,918 88,182 789,698 351,516 21,473 56,560	6,788 9,231 50,087 35,808 2,288	11,633 13,878 19,236 50,137 34,522 10,986
194 195 196 197 198 199	13,719	89,515 849,526 128,306 16,147 88,220 61,189	5,037 82,349 6,362 2,548 2,352	94,552 849,526 210,655 22,509 90,768 63,541	20,506 151,002 49,463 6,332 4,573 20,669	56,560 615,985 133,328 4,107 75,969 34,489	8,043 8,461 9,245 1,078 2,825 1,929	9,443 22,483 18,619 10,992 7,401 6,454
$\frac{200}{201}$ $\frac{202}{202}$		229,750 263,760	64, 304	294, 054 263, 760	11,930 5,004	244, 888 250, 731	13,874 1,500	23, 362 6, 275
203 204 205 206 207 208		283,522 108,642 24,808 35,526	36,732 12,207 13,188 7,909	320, 254 120, 849 37, 996 43, 435	173,633 29,345 6,472 9,029	111, 174 64, 344 19, 194 20, 071	10,727 11,208 4,508 5,266	24,720 15,952 7,822 9,069
209 210 211 212 213 214		223,572 120,800 104,022 72,552 1,648,845	13,593 31,251 20,600 63,644	237, 165 152, 051 104, 022 93, 152 1,712, 489	26, 601 41, 131 21, 171 27, 113 168, 118	192, 210 91, 467 64, 855 47, 766 1, 424, 484	6, 481 4, 854 1, 995 2, 817 49, 401	10, 831 14,599 16,001 15,456 40,326
215 216 217 218 219	15,835	442, 102 87, 562 148, 018 160, 338	180, 485 15, 145	622,587 87,562 163,163 160,338	55, 324 44, 694 89, 052 32, 306	495, 479 36, 619 53, 739 112, 911	17, 255 1, 801 4, 387 2, 087	54,529 4,448 15,985 12,356
220 221 222 223		1,040,172 264,682	186, 229 84, 710	1,226,401 349,392	454, 790 70, 633	678, 902 229, 966	34,095 17,506	58,614 31,287

	<u></u>				,		
Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	Amount returned to shareholders in cash.	Amount of assessment upon share- holders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Finally closed.	
		\$45,000 150,000	\$36,336 283,020	58.00		Apr. 18, 1898 Oct. 1, 1900	158
	\$3,440	150,000 120,000	283,020 121,357	50. 30 70. 00		Oct. 1,1900 May 25,1899	159 160
		41,000	59, 331	37.00		Sept. 8, 1896	161
. <b></b>	37, 186		149, 699	100.00	100.00	Jan. 29, 1900	162
		18,200	34,014	66.00		Sept. 8, 1896 Jan. 29, 1900 Feb. 15, 1892 Nov. 24, 1894	163 164
<b>\$</b> 786	42, 203	2,562,150	6,780,646			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
		400,000	7,602,341	90. 1666		Mar. 31, 1898	165
		400,000 100,000 150,000	7,602,341 547,184 281,903	80.50		Mar. 31,1898 Oct. 16,1896 May 31,1899	166
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		500,000	281,903 963,889	61. 00 41. 80		June 12, 1900	167 168
		250,000	558 623	61.00		Sent 21 1800	169
		15,750 9,500	17,882	52.00		Sept. 23, 1897	170
	28,696	9,500	17,882 36,156 79,330	79.00	100.00	Sept. 23, 1897 Apr. 25, 1898 Oct. 12, 1892	171 172
- <b></b>	28,696	01 000	79,330	100.00	100.00	Oct. 12, 1892	172 173
		21,000 100,000	46, 177 146, 232	70.00 45.50		May 2, 1898 Aug. 28, 1901	174
		100,000 50,000	84,382	63.50		l Sept. 30, 1905	175
	69,719		174,356	100.00	100.00	Apr. 12,1893	176 177
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	2,731					June 24, 1901	177
	1,656	17,500	16,250 33,986	35.00 100.00	100.00	Jan. 5, 1897 Apr. 6, 1893	178 179
161	1,000	36,250	45,664	35.00	100.00	Apr. 6, 1893 Mar. 31, 1896	180
		100,000	226, 535	86.70	· · · · · • · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Oct. 24, 1900	181
161	102,802	1,750,000	10,860,890				
		50,000	102,448	23. 10		June 15, 1899	182
		75,000	99,610	53.40		Oct. 27, 1897	183
		50,000 75,000 300,000 105,000	1,329,841 122,865	17.71 61.40		June 15, 1899 Oct. 27, 1897 Dec. 28, 1903 Nov. 6, 1901	184
	97 254	105,000 460,000	122,865 324,093	73. 60		Sept. 30, 1908	185 186
	27,354	500,000	1.479 610	71.50		May 27, 1899	187
23			68, 459 120, 875 155, 806	100.00	100.00	May 27, 1899 Sept. 30, 1897	187 188
		50,000 100,000	120,875	22.40		Sept. 5, 1899 Sept. 30, 1905	189
	47,350	100,000 750,000	155,806 968,221	56. 80 81. 00		Sept. 30, 1905	190 191
68	47,550	200,000	488 172	69.50		l	192
	103		50,775	100.00	100.00	Sept. 16, 1895 Apr. 3, 1897 June 15, 1894	193
		48,000	50,775 80,971 600,573	73.30 100.00		Apr. 3,1897	194
	51,595	110 500	600,573	100.00 65.50	100.00	June 15, 1894   Oct. 23, 1899	195 196
		112,500 12,500	206,714 13,689	30.00		Oct. 23, 1899 May 7, 1904	197
		50,000	13,689 126,411 34,489	58.50		Jan. 6, 1897	198
<b></b> .		6,000	34, 489	100.00	[	LOCE 9 1896	199
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		100,000	359 055	68.40		Feb. 6, 1894 Apr. 29, 1901	200 201
	250	100,000	358, 055 239, 894	100.00	100.00	l Sept. 12 1895	202
			,	[ <b></b>		Dec. 5, 1894 Sept. 10, 1897	203
		250,000	626, 440 237, 099	17.75		Sept. 10, 1897	204
		50,000 50,000	237,099 73,098	27. 90 26. 26		June 24, 1899 Oct. 19, 1897	205 206
		18,000	110,039	18. 24		Jan. 7, 1898	207
						Jan. 7,1898 Dec. 21,1893	208
	1,042				00.50	Jan. 29, 1894	209
	1,042	23,000 80,000	179,976 164,644	100.00 61.40	66, 50	Apr. 27, 1897 June 16, 1898	$\frac{210}{211}$
		00,000	64,366	100.00	100.00	May 24.1899	212
		50,000	84, 195 1, 342, 490	57.30		Jan. 5, 1901	213
<b></b>	30, 160	100,000	1,342,490	100.00	93.40	May 2,1900	214
		250,000	605 204	79.50		Nov. 17, 1893 Mar. 31, 1902	215 216
		200,000	625, 304 30, 839	100.00	100.00	Nov. 16 1894	217
		100,000	140,931	38.00	100.00	i Jan 6. 1900	218
	678		103, 683	100.00	100.00	Aug. 8,1896	219
			1	l .	1	Dec. 11, 1893	220
		900 000	1 110 500	01 OC		Morr 2 1000	201
	•••••	300,000 100,000	1,112,567 240,802	61.00 95.50		May 3,1900 May 31,1909	221 222

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

	Nominal value of remaining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assessment upon share- holders.	Total collections from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.	Receiver's salary and other expenses.
224 225 226 227 228 229 230 231 232	\$51 6,876	\$357, 638 28, 943 157, 866 47, 742 340, 774 91, 718 35, 369	\$24, 503 15, 162 10, 284 42, 563 51, 451 13, 174 2, 350	\$382, 141 44, 105 168, 150 90, 305 392, 225 104, 892 37, 719	\$89, 991 12, 994 38, 487 22, 808 58, 745 41, 432 10, 774	\$269, 386 13, 969 106, 902 49, 211 275, 124 50, 618 15, 037	\$4, 481 4, 511 7, 208 4, 244 23, 566 3, 923 3, 075	\$18, 283 7, 626 15, 478 14, 042 26, 735 8, 919 8, 833
233 234 235 236 237 238 239 240 241		51, 382 65, 130 64, 196 229, 835 153, 501 103, 421 37, 551 16, 828	9, 472 414 76, 253 18, 171 33, 500 16, 358 2, 764 2, 027	60, 854 65, 544 140, 449 248, 006 187, 001 119, 779 40, 315 18, 855	33, 452 16, 586 14, 060 92, 077 20, 047 48, 617 6, 113 4, 674	9, 350 32, 935 91, 566 129, 550 139, 301 56, 651 19, 547 6, 008	5,868 4,562 17,679 4,425 9,272 4,439 1,676 2,112	12, 184 11, 461 17, 144 21, 954 18, 381 10, 072 12, 979 6, 061
242 243 244 245 246		19,792 126,726 288,599 46,669	26, 134 25 149, 668 10, 622	45, 926 126, 751 438, 267 57, 291	8,504 30,807 171,450 5,910	25, 468 82, 625 219, 836 42, 387	5,650 3,242 14,641 1,383	6, 304 10, 077 32, 340 7, 611
	431,608	12,917,251	2, 594, 237	15, 511, 488	3,938,388	9,778,449	625, 023	997, 870
247 248 249 250 251 252 253 254 255 256 257 258 260 261 262	25, 985 18, 728 59, 509	50, 863 247, 584 165, 232 181, 954 12, 128 142, 321 80, 689 22, 937 102, 529 266, 699 96, 165 91, 115 539, 958 33, 500 64, 332 79, 090	21, 012 3, 080 18, 851 16, 077 8, 275 163, 559 23, 000 13, 423 59, 295 92, 384 45, 281 91, 453 14, 353 12, 641 5, 863	71, 875 250, 664 184, 083 198, 031 20, 403 305, 880 103, 689 36, 360 161, 824 359, 083 96, 165 136, 396 631, 411 47, 853 76, 973 84, 953	26, 498 58, 908 14, 413 61, 089 61, 089 9, 881 49, 318 242, 230 31, 343 321, 552 16, 679 44, 977 20, 508	23, 938 136, 275 126, 429 106, 103 12, 938 235, 178 68, 437 15, 665 87, 347 43, 868 54, 355 67, 904 219, 388 15, 800 21, 919 51, 118	6,714 25,306 15,805 11,307 804 6,819 10,347 2,573 8,345 37,490 2,869 6,337 4,485 3,082 4,485 3,082 2,107	12, 889 30, 175 27, 436 19, 299 5, 793 9, 454 12, 206 8, 241 16, 314 35, 495 7, 588 13, 321 57, 159 9, 458 6, 995 11, 220
263 264 265 266 267		27, 159 299, 845 26, 955 144, 402 77, 835	47, 513 13, 684 59, 963 55, 162	27, 159 347, 358 40, 639 204, 365 132, 997	21, 353 200, 422 6, 327 61, 458 59, 863	2, 233 110, 299 20, 934 110, 207 50, 868	16 11,095 4,729 9,274 6,534	2,004 25,542 8,649 23,426 15,732
268	134, 222	2,753,292	764, 869	3, 518, 161 64, 613	1,363,649	1,581,203	209, 350	358, 406
269 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 277 278 280 281 282 283 284 285 286 287 288 290 291 292 293	129, 129 4, 582 3, 108 208, 240 2, 000	75, 863 410, 433 128, 527 105, 423 8, 926 317, 294 171, 648 227, 918 22, 389 20, 026 1, 204, 339 29, 283 39, 756 369, 640 29, 736 156, 216 339, 052 10, 166	13, 188 13, 054 11, 857 13, 209 19, 950 22, 349 67, 531 16, 157 30, 814 24, 750 18, 142 196, 535 20, 153 7, 174 59, 018 10, 264 32, 742 9, 875	60, 041 39, 359 134, 970 134, 970 138, 659 98, 212 477, 964 144, 684 136, 237 9, 473 342, 044 139, 790 227, 918 59, 765 23, 609 24, 674 1, 400, 874 49, 436 46, 930 428, 658 29, 736 166, 480 371, 794 20, 041	21, 670 14, 335 16, 683 95, 832 96, 421 23, 491 25, 846 50, 462 37, 280 50, 475 52, 684 3, 545 33, 927 10, 607 14, 405 386, 499 3, 653 20, 239 160, 470 11, 688 58, 579 94, 307 15, 496 4, 826 5, 499	31, 407 9, 445 20, 727 38, 191 56, 804 418, 316 77, 259 75, 652 1, 822 221, 361 106, 879 172, 68 8, 711 6, 400 947, 455 37, 249 11, 603 212, 435 4, 617 78, 526 222, 883 2, 118	5,586 3,488 5,231 6,629 7,672 10,964 5,014 6,107 3,477 22,702 9,712 2,673 497 1,157 2,762 34,085 3,026 2,983 24,764 1,389 1,387 1,389 1,3871 28,100 198	12, 858 8, 713 13, 180 17, 418 10, 245 22, 838 11, 949 14, 443 3, 466 47, 506 20, 515 10, 014 16, 424 5, 445 7, 507 52, 835 5, 508 9, 233 30, 989 3, 712 15, 504 26, 504 2, 229 971 9, 249

	1	i	1	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1		7
Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	Amount returned to shareholders in cash.	Amount of assessment upon shareholders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Finally closed.	
						Dec. 4,1893	224
		\$33,000 42,000	\$253, 267 32, 220 189, 822	100.00	57.47	May 22, 1899	1 225
<b>\$</b> 75	\$5,005	42,000 75,000	32,220 189 822	40.00 55.00		Feb. 27, 1899 Sept. 30, 1907	226
		100,000 77,000	93, 853	52.70		Oct. 3,1903	227 228 229 230 231 232 233
	8,055	77,000 50,000	93, 853 254, 324 96, 538 22, 011	100.00 52.00	100.00	Apr. 30, 1898 Apr. 30, 1897	229
		14,500	22,011	65.00		Sent 30 1902	231
••••		····				May 21, 1894 Nov. 17, 1893 Oct. 28, 1897	232
		22,500	43,782	45.00		Oct. 28, 1897	234
j		9,000	43,782 42,396	78.73		oh l	234 235 236 237
		100,000 81,000	113,762	84.50 76.00		May 25, 1901 Sept. 30, 1904	23t
		100,000	113,762 175,360 250,993 117,242	55.50		Jan. 22, 1890	238 238
		50,000	117, 242 18, 652	51.60	19.35	Sept. 30, 1898	239
		5,500 6,000	8,414	100.00 72.00	19. 55	Apr. 7, 1899 Dec. 6, 1897	1 941
						Apr. 26, 1894	242
		50,000 16,000	48,602 98 775	52.05 87.50		Oct. 28, 1897 June 9, 1902	244
		250,000	98,775 419,341 46,707	57.50		June 9,1902 Dec. 27,1900	242 243 244 245 246
		18,000	46,707	90. 167		Oct. 5,1897	246
166	171,592	5,389,500	14, 434, 105			 	1
1,836		94,000	105,866	25.00			247
		250 000	1 309.716	44.00		Feb. 12, 1900 Dec. 31, 1897	248
233		100,000 60,000 15,000	252, 860 208, 477 16, 128	50.00 55.00		Dec. 31, 1897	249 250
		15,000	16, 128	100.00		Dec. 14, 1897	251 252
		300.000	1 364,448	64.53 37.90		Mar. 31, 1903 Jan. 24, 1901	$\begin{vmatrix} 252 \\ 253 \end{vmatrix}$
		50,000 28,500	180, 021 30, 319	51.80		Maγ 1,1899	254 255
	500	90,000	30,319 81,921	100.00	100.00	July 24, 1897	255 256
		250,000	260, 192 52, 742	18.00 100.00	100.00	June 30, 1909 Oct. 28, 1897	250
		100,000	52,742 183,608 932,972	37.05		Oct. 28, 1897 June 27, 1898	257 258
	1,431	200,000	932,972	24. 40 35. 00	<b>-</b>	Oct. 23, 1905 Mar. 13, 1899	259 260
	1,451	52,500 50,000	44,970 97,748	23.00		Apr. 27, 1898	261
		22,000	64,735 19,530	78.00		Oct. 26, 1897	262
	1,553	142,500	181 810	100.00 100.00	100.00 36.09	Sept. 17, 1895 Feb. 28, 1898	263 264
		48, 200	50,571	41.50		Oct. 15, 1902	265
		142,500 48,200 85,000 144,000	50,571 184,131 148,435	77. 10 36. 70		Apr. 27, 1904 Jan. 22, 1902	260 267
2,069	3,484	2,081,700		30.70		Juli. 22, 1002	201
2,656	3,464		3,771,200	21.00			268
2,000		82,000 50,000	101,820 87,848 54,594	21.00 36.10 17.30		Feb. 20, 1899	269
	- <b>.</b>	50,000 150,000	54,594	17.30 10.00		Oct. 30, 1897 July 12, 1900 Aug. 9, 1900 June 18, 1899	270 271
		164,000	262, 658 199, 766 136, 485 474, 828	21.00		Aug. 9,1900	272
		164,000 100,000	136, 485	41.80		June 18, 1899	273
		100,020 40,000	474,828 77,786	87.40 100.00	77.02	June 20, 1899 Sept. 18, 1897	274 275
	2,755	60,000	93, 996 7, 288	81.90		May 1, 1900 Oct. 19, 1903	276
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	7,500 100,000	7, 288	25.00		Oct. 19, 1903	276 277 278 279
		93,000	455, 055 168, 796	51.80 65.81		Sept. 30, 1905 Sept. 30, 1904	279
	39,000 206		164, 488	100.00	100.00	June 30, 1902	1 280
	206	4,000	164, 488 8,711 16,874	100.00 55.00		July 21,1902 May 15,1899	281 282
		75,000	60.343			Dec. 31, 1898	283
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		230,000	$872,378 \\ 36,429$	100.00	78.54	May 15, 1899 Dec. 31, 1898 July 1, 1908 Dec. 18, 1896	283 284 285 286
	2,872	30,000 20,000	36, 429 30, 038	100.00 45.50	39.50		286
	8,350	300,000	491.071	42.90	l	Sept. 28, 1903 Aug. 15, 1898	287 288
	8,350	50,000	5,936 267,930	$100.00 \\ 28.25$	100.00	Aug. 15, 1898 June 30, 1899	288
		100,000	295,254	70.00		Oct. 1.1906	290
		12,500	6, 401	32.00		Sent. 28, 1897	291 292
	4,797	50,000	61,853	64, 62		Apr. 21, 1896 Sept. 30, 1904	293
	2,101	. 50,000	01,000	01.02			

No. 65.--Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

	Nominal value of remaining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assessment upon share- holders.	Total collections from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.	Receiver's salary and other expenses.
294 295 296 297 298 299	\$4,000	\$289, 506 1,029, 189 118, 256 51, 985 107, 685 41, 873	\$72,180 361,668 12,500 31,671 11,440	\$361,686 1,390,857 118,256 64,485 139,356 53,313	\$206, 484 448, 620 8, 673 4, 247 33, 376 20, 499	\$115, 464 730, 557 100, 285 52, 815 89, 052 17, 255	\$11,114 42,624 2,783 2,866 4,127 5,572	\$28,624 51,640 6,515 4,289 12,801 9,987
300 301 302 303		69,054 52,989 77,181	12,927 26,500 143,168	81, 981 79, 489 220, 349	46,523 20,212 41,520	24,994 37,872 127,154	2,899 5,445 31,541	7,565 10,824 20,134
	353,659	6,009,811	1,277,956	7,287,767	2,119,731	4, 118, 892	324, 281	541, 407
308 309 310 311	25, 022 233, 052 279, 268	54, 872 66, 994 129, 802 32, 265 494, 859 159, 703 50, 612 345, 390 27, 147 138, 634 77, 036 21, 463 80, 063 156, 726	20, 342 12, 946 61, 30 3, 655 124, 591 17, 682 40, 362 28, 866 53, 178 17, 888 4, 780 30, 090 80, 535	75, 214 79, 940 191, 192 35, 920 619, 450 284, 340 68, 294 385, 752 56, 013 191, 812 94, 924 26, 243 110, 153 237, 261	35, 013 30, 869 81, 579 11, 503 131, 160 10, 016 14, 982 172, 863 18, 660 14, 035 21, 902 9, 285 69, 782 12, 551	25, 355 36, 259 88, 471 15, 544 432, 630 227, 367 33, 819 165, 615 30, 148 160, 122 49, 225 11, 851 26, 488 182, 207	6,539 3,096 6,073 2,658 20,591 16,365 4,400 21,712 7,28 7,406 4,772 173 7,278 8,346	7, 131 9, 716 15, 669 6, 215 35, 069 28, 005 6, 081 25, 562 6, 377 10, 249 8, 424 4, 934 6, 605 21, 056
319 320 321 322 323 324 325 326 327 328 329 330	2,915	39, 367 71, 828 41, 229 60, 017 795, 745 298, 370 1, 314, 779 95, 326 77, 063 70, 087 92, 604 98, 874	10, 106 19, 078 4, 372 152, 180 68, 674 371, 541 11, 344 8, 828 4, 873	49, 473 90, 906 41, 229 64, 389 947, 925 367, 044 1, 686, 320 106, 670 85, 891 74, 960 92, 604 124, 031	19,052 32,463 8,342 12,368 752,500 185,420 573,400 49,821 8,346 15,723 8,935 52,715	19, 452 39, 116 25, 023 37, 642 114, 035 128, 235 1, 022, 614 42, 811 54, 967 42, 283 67, 435 52, 420	2, 325 4, 421 2, 840 3, 316 13, 879 21, 500 25, 588 2, 547 7, 954 5, 349 3, 483 4, 397	8, 644 14, 906 3, 582 8, 953 20, 636 31, 889 62, 646 9, 973 14, 624 11, 605 12, 751 14, 499
	602, 629	4,890,855	1,297,095	6, 187, 950	2,353,285	3, 131, 134	207,836	405, 201
331 332 333 334 335 336 337 338 340 341 342 343	16,141	56,770 73,355 378,584 133,620 132,617 838,685 333,665 319,194 141,798 13,394,713 20,831 137,714	16, 200 81, 328 55, 134 16, 200 173, 518 68, 667 34, 830 5, 285 838, 508	56,770 89,555 459,912 188,754 148,817 1,012,203 402,332 354,024 147,083 14,233,221 20,831 166,810	8,856 25,513 149,866 18,805 13,165 204,802 63,488 154,510 58,254 1,989,289 125 33,332	41, 505 51, 213 273, 222 131, 995 104, 551 744, 114 289, 710 171, 946 72, 232 11, 932, 745 9, 817 116, 693	1,797 2,757 5,697 6,678 10,410 26,263 3,651 10,633 4,364 158,622 3,854 4,346	4, 612 10, 072 18, 969 22, 972 20, 691 37, 024 18, 243 16, 935 9, 055 152, 565 7, 035 12, 439
344 345 346 347 348 350 351 352 353 354 355 356 357 358 360 361 362 363	1,041 14,442 12,765 1,000	435, 802 10, 470 9, 040 238, 596 162, 913 481, 965 310, 910 57, 296 70, 995 145, 849 58, 843 46, 932 408, 905 1, 020, 211 197, 894 271, 202 277, 202 177, 636 42, 194 814, 428	69, 718 4, 302 42, 351 43, 374 119, 495 26, 583 19, 829 11, 133 32, 459 36, 570 59, 162 37, 057 170, 869	505, 520 10, 470 13, 342 280, 947 296, 287 481, 965 430, 405 282, 286 83, 879 90, 824 156, 982 91, 302 488, 067 1, 020, 211 234, 951 442, 971 42, 194 960, 178	279, 405 1, 397 3, 277 46, 345 22, 407 113, 231 59, 775 154, 058 32, 639 31, 455 41, 646 18, 558 15, 227 118, 510 260, 546 101, 099 4, 768 20, 211 270, 181	194, 559 7, 074 1, 983 190, 620 164, 898 321, 412 310, 388 215, 37, 491 96, 611 53, 221 44, 866 308, 281 723, 098 108, 103 276, 330 148, 313 13, 335 636, 142	10, 162 195 3, 724 5, 616 15, 795 23, 918 3, 424 4, 173 5, 630 2, 985 6, 450 6, 201 11, 834 10, 873 7, 270 9, 662 2, 337 2, 192 2	21, 394 1, 804 6, 287 15, 795 13, 366 31, 527 26, 737 16, 335 8, 852 16, 248 8, 917 13, 073 10, 998 26, 466 23, 487 18, 479 11, 874 5, 132 42, 585

hands of Comptroller or receiver.	Amount returned to shareholders in eash.	Amount of assessment upon share- holders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Finally closed.
	\$117,416	\$150,000 500,000	\$240,599 668,236 92,598	52.00 100.00	26.05	Aug. 19, 1901 Sept. 30, 1902 Feb. 26, 1897
			92,598	100.00 100.00	100.00 100.00	Feb. 26, 1897
	268	50,000 166,000	52,062 183 021	100.00 49.20	100.00	Aug. 3,1896
		50,000	52,062 183,021 52,494	35.00		Aug. 3,1896 Aug. 31,1899 July 18,1905 Feb. 1,1896
		100,000	110,801	22.40		
	5,136	50,000	50, 431 189, 866	75. 10		Apr. 25,1898 June 18,1900 Aug. 28,1900
		50,000 213,500	189,866	75.20		Aug. 28,1900
\$2,656	180,800	3,147,520	6,078,734			
1,176		50,150	36, 221 93, 223 147, 997 81, 830 598, 805 303, 898	70.00		 
		50,150 $60,000$	93, 223	39.00		Mar. 25, 1901
		100,000 55,000	147,097 81.830	60.10 19.00		Sept. 30, 1903 Sept. 22, 1899 Mar. 15, 1906
		150,000 235,000	598,805	72, 25		Mar. 15,1906
2,587	9,012	$235,000 \\ 30,000$	303,898 47,686	75.00 70.61		Mar. 20,1899
	9,012	200,000	353,961	50.80		Mar. 31, 1903
		50,000 78,750	353,961 118,995 167,778	25.50 96.90		Aug. 15, 1899
	10,601	78, 750 56, 000	61.378	80.20		Mar. 31,1903 Aug. 15,1899 Sept. 30,1901 May 21,1900 Sept. 21,1899 July 9,1900
		11,500	22,511 $73,312$ $182,207$	58.00		Sept. 21, 1899
	13, 101	50,000 $100,000$	73,312 $182,207$	43.70 100.00	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	July 9,1900 Aug. 27,1907
	10,101					Jan. 7,1897
		50,000 50,000	72,309 141,571 38,709	26.00 27.70	100.00	Oct. 30, 1899 Feb. 12, 1901
	1,442		38,709	100.00	100.00	Ian 28 1899
173	1,442 $2,110$ $46,702$	20,000	43.524	91.00		Dec. 2.1899
173	46,702	225,000 200,000 800,000	146, 199 599, 707 2, 874, 913	78.00 23.10		July 24, 1902 Aug. 12, 1902
2,072	1,518	800,000	2,874,913	39.00		June 17,1903
	1,518	35,000 50,000	62,624 $176,171$	82.30 31.20		Feb. 24, 1902 Dec. 27, 1905
		17,000	49,053 62,044	31.20 86.20	100.00	Mar. 20.1903
	- • • • • • • • • • • • •	100,000	$62,044 \\ 168,471$	100.00 32.75		Oct. 21, 1901 Sept. 30, 1905
6,008	84,486	2,773,400	6,724,197	32.10		Bept. 60,1305
	=======================================	2,773,400		100.00		Mar. 29,1898
		18,000	41,505 51,215 290,771 197,136	100.00		Oct. 9,1899
	12, 158	18,000 110,000	290,771	98.40 65.50		May 6,1901 Apr. 16,1900
	8,304	156,000 75,000	224,862	46, 50		Oct. 1,1903
	27,240	250,000 100,000	224, 862 1, 005, 594 294, 788	74.00 100.00		June 23,1902
	27.240	100,000			1	Aug. 15, 1899 Sept. 30, 1905
		200,000	307,692	58.50	1	Sept. 30.1905
	3,178	200,000 14,000	307, 692 95, 143	58.50 100.00	100.00	Sept. 30, 1905 May 16, 1898
		200,000	307,692 95,143 11,585,189	58.50 100.00 100.00	100.00 16.30	May 16,1898 Sept. 30,1906
		200,000 14,000	307, 692 95, 143 11,585, 189 19,086 135,612	58.50 100.00		May 16, 1898 Sept. 30, 1906 Apr. 30, 1901 Dec. 1, 1900
		200, 000 14, 000 1, 000, 000 50, 000	307, 692 95, 143 11, 585, 189 19, 086 135, 612	58.50 100.00 100.00 51.20 97.50		May 16, 1898 Sept. 30, 1906 Apr. 30, 1901 Dec. 1, 1900 Mar. 16, 1897
		200,000 14,000 1,000,000 50,000	307, 692 95, 143 11, 585, 189 19, 086 135, 612	58.50 100.00 100.00 51.20 97.50 71.20 100.00		May 16,1898 Sept. 30,1906 Apr. 30,1901 Dec. 1,1900 Mar. 16,1897 June 15,1903 Aug. 7,1897
	3,178	200,000 14,000 1,000,000 50,000 100,000	307, 692 95,143 11,585,189 19,086 135,612 266,837 6,834 53,582	58. 50 100. 00 100. 00 51. 20 97. 50 71. 20 100. 00 3. 70	100.00	May 16, 1898 Sept. 30, 1906 Apr. 30, 1901 Dec. 1, 1900 Mar. 16, 1897 June 15, 1903 Aug. 7, 1897 May 20, 1901
		200,000 14,000 1,000,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 120,000	307, 692 95,143 11,585,189 19,086 135,612 266,837 6,834 53,582	58.50 100.00 100.00 51.20 97.50 71.20 100.00 3.70 100.00	100.00	May 16, 1898 Sept. 30, 1906 Apr. 30, 1901 Dec. 1, 1900 Mar. 16, 1897 June 15, 1903 Aug. 7, 1897 May 20, 1901 Jan. 22, 1900
	3,178 24,463	200, 000 14, 000 1, 000, 000 50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 120, 000 50, 000	307, 692 95, 143 11, 585, 189 19, 086 135, 612 266, 837 6, 834 53, 582 188, 470 203, 054 367, 356	58.50 100.00 100.00 51.20 97.50 71.20 100.00 3.70 100.00 88.40 87.50	100.00	May 16, 1898 Sept. 30, 1906 Apr. 30, 1901 Dec. 1, 1900 Mar. 16, 1897 June 15, 1903 Aug. 7, 1897 May 20, 1901 Jan. 22, 1900 Sept. 5, 1900 Sept. 30, 1909
	3,178 24,463	200,000 14,000 1,000,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	307, 692 95, 143 11, 585, 189 19, 086 135, 612 266, 837 6, 834 53, 582 188, 470 203, 054 367, 356	58.50 100.00 100.00 51.20 97.50 		May 16,1898 Sept. 30,1906 Apr. 30,1901 Dec. 1,1900 Mar. 16,1897 June 15,1903 Aug. 7,1897 May 20,1901 Jan. 22,1900 Sept. 5,1900 Sept. 30,1909 June 5,1905
	3,178	200,000 14,000 1,000,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	307, 692 95, 143 11, 585, 189 19, 086 135, 612 266, 837 6, 834 53, 582 188, 470 203, 054 367, 356	58. 50 100. 00 51. 20 97. 50 71. 20 100. 00 3. 70 100. 00 88. 40 87. 50 100. 00 82. 80 23. 80	100.00	May 16, 1898 Sept. 30, 1906 Apr. 30, 1901 Dec. 1, 1900 Mar. 16, 1897 June 15, 1903 Aug. 7, 1897 May 20, 1901 Jan. 22, 1900 Sept. 5, 1900 Sept. 5, 1905 July 9, 1900 Sept. 30, 1901 Sept. 30, 1901
	3,178 24,463 9,587 4,997	200, 000 14, 000 1, 000, 000  50, 000  50, 000 120, 000 50, 000 145, 870 70, 000 100, 000 75, 000	307, 692 95, 143 11, 585, 189 19, 986 135, 612 266, 837 6, 834 53, 582 188, 470 203, 054 367, 356 292, 497 124, 763 149, 375 96, 443	58.50 100.00 100.00 51.20 97.50 71.20 100.00 3.70 100.00 88.40 87.50 100.00 82.80 23.80 33.40	100.00	May 16, 1898 Sept. 30, 1906 Apr. 30, 1901 Dec. 1, 1900 Mar. 16, 1897 June 15, 1903 Aug. 7, 1897 May 20, 1901 Jan. 22, 1900 Sept. 5, 1900 Sept. 30, 1909 June 5, 1905 Sept. 30, 1901 Sept. 30, 1901 Sept. 30, 1901
	3,178 24,463 9,587 4,997 6,823	200, 000 14, 000 1, 000, 000  50, 000  100, 000  50, 000 120, 000 50, 000  145, 870 70, 000 100, 000 75, 000 44, 000 50, 000	307, 692 95, 143 11, 585, 189 19, 086 135, 612 266, 837 6, 834 53, 582 188, 470 203, 054 367, 356 292, 497 124, 763 149, 375 96, 443 103, 512	58. 50 100. 00 51. 20 97. 50 71. 20 100. 00 3. 70 100. 00 88. 40 87. 50 100. 00 82. 80 23. 80 39. 40 97. 15 80. 00	100.00	May 16, 1898 Sept. 30, 1906 Apr. 30, 1901 Dec. 1, 1900 Mar. 16, 1897 June 15, 1903 Aug. 7, 1897 May 20, 1901 Jan. 22, 1900 Sept. 5, 1905 Sept. 30, 1909 June 5, 1905 July 9, 1900 Sept. 30, 1901 Sept. 30, 1903 Sept. 30, 1903 Sept. 30, 1903
	3,178 24,463 9,587 4,997 6,823	200, 000 14, 000 1, 000, 000  50, 000  100, 000  50, 000 120, 000 50, 000  145, 870 70, 000 100, 000 75, 000 44, 000 50, 000	307, 692 95, 143 11, 585, 189 19, 086 135, 612 266, 837 6, 834 53, 582 188, 470 203, 054 367, 356 292, 497 124, 763 149, 375 96, 443 103, 512	58. 50 100. 00 51. 20 97. 50 71. 20 100. 00 3. 70 100. 00 88. 40 87. 50 100. 00 82. 80 23. 80 39. 40 97. 15 80. 00 82. 20	100.00	May 16, 1898 Sept. 30, 1906 Apr. 30, 1901 Dec. 1, 1900 Mar. 16, 1897 June 15, 1903 Aug. 7, 1897 May 20, 1901 Jan. 22, 1900 Sept. 5, 1905 Sept. 30, 1909 June 5, 1905 July 9, 1900 Sept. 30, 1901 Sept. 30, 1903 Sept. 30, 1903 Sept. 30, 1903
	3,178 24,463 9,587 4,997 6,823 7,210 2,976	200,000 14,000 1,000,000  50,000  50,000 120,000 50,000 145,870 70,000 100,000 75,000 44,000	307, 692 95, 143 11, 585, 189 19, 086 135, 612 266, 837 6, 834 53, 582 188, 470 203, 054 367, 356 292, 497 124, 763 149, 763 149, 763 149, 375 96, 443 103, 512 72, 166 55, 906 343, 372	58. 50 100. 00 51. 20 97. 50 71. 20 100. 00 3. 70 100. 00 88. 40 87. 50 100. 00 82. 80 23. 80 97. 15 80. 00 82. 00	100.00	May 16, 1898 Sept. 30, 1906 Apr. 30, 1901 Dec. 1, 1900 Mar. 16, 1897 June 15, 1903 Aug. 7, 1897 May 20, 1901 Jan. 22, 1900 Sept. 5, 1900 Sept. 50, 1909 June 5, 1905 July 9, 1900 Sept. 30, 1901 Sept. 30, 1903 Oct. 24, 1900 Oct. 1, 1906 Sept. 30, 1903 Cot. 24, 1900 Oct. 24, 1900 Oct. 24, 1900 Oct. 24, 1900 Oct. 24, 1900
	3, 178  24, 463  9, 587 4, 997  6, 823  7, 210 2, 976 2, 207	200, 000 14, 000 1, 000, 000  50, 000  50, 000 120, 000 50, 000 145, 870 100, 000 75, 000 44, 000 50, 000 140, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000	307, 692 995, 143 11, 585, 189 19, 086 135, 612 266, 837 6, 834 53, 582 188, 470 203, 054 367, 356 292, 497 124, 763 149, 375 96, 443 103, 512 72, 166 58, 906 343, 372 660, 109	58. 50 100. 00 51. 20 97. 50 71. 20 100. 00 3. 70 100. 00 88. 40 87. 50 100. 00 82. 80 23. 80 39. 40 97. 15 80. 00 82. 00 90. 90 100. 00	100.00	May 16, 1898 Sept. 30, 1906 Apr. 30, 1901 Dec. 1, 1900 Mar. 16, 1897 June 15, 1903 Aug. 7, 1897 May 20, 1901 Jan. 22, 1900 Sept. 30, 1909 June 5, 1905 Sept. 30, 1901 Sept. 30, 1901 Sept. 30, 1903 Oct. 24, 1900 Oct. 1, 1906 Sept. 30, 1903 Oct. 24, 1902 July 5, 1900 May 31, 1901
	3,178 24,463 9,587 4,997 6,823 7,210 2,976	200, 000 14, 000 1, 000, 000  50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 145, 870 70, 000 100, 000 44, 000 50, 000 50, 000 140, 000 140, 000	307, 692 95, 143 11, 585, 189 19, 086 135, 612 266, 837 6, 834 53, 582 188, 470 203, 054 367, 356 292, 497 124, 763 149, 763 149, 763 149, 375 96, 443 103, 512 72, 166 55, 906 343, 372	58. 50 100. 00 51. 20 97. 50 71. 20 100. 00 3. 70 100. 00 88. 40 87. 50 100. 00 82. 80 92. 80 97. 15 80. 00 82. 00 90. 90	100.00	May 16, 1898 Sept. 30, 1906 Apr. 30, 1901 Dec. 1, 1900 Mar. 16, 1897 June 15, 1903 Aug. 7, 1897 May 20, 1901 Jan. 22, 1900 Sept. 5, 1900 Sept. 5, 1900 Sept. 30, 1903 Oct. 24, 1900 Oct. 1, 1900 Sept. 30, 1903 Oct. 24, 1900 Oct. 24, 1900 July 5, 1903

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

	Nominal value of remaining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assessment upon share- holders.	Total collections from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.	Receiver's salary and other expenses.
364 365 366 367 368	\$36, 451 224, 340	\$7, 545 236, 994 25, 471 23, 165 113, 790	\$13,080 84,525 34,800 2,417	\$20, 625 321, 519 60, 271 25, 582 113, 790	\$1,799 34,355 1,804 3,334 14,731	\$7,536 245,577 53,229 12,827 86,197	\$5,946 10,718 1,374 1,834 2,859	\$5, 344 30, 869 3, 864 7, 587 9, 308
	306, 180	21, 586, 293	2, 298, 825	23, 885, 118	4, 389, 729	18, 123, 521	406, 169	721, 727
369 370 371 372 373 374 375	331,970	71, 367 101, 966 3, 118, 142 19, 633 42, 528 589, 198 30, 896	11, 906 17, 974 178, 058 14, 432	83, 273 119, 940 3, 296, 200 19, 633 56, 960 589, 198 30, 896	1, 361 14, 956 750, 476 721 23, 699 7, 843 21, 980	79, 211 83, 432 2, 195, 334 10, 099 20, 199 508, 910	20 5,788 90,282 2,529 2,918 3,426 1,660	2, 681 15, 764 93, 415 4, 657 10, 144 6, 399 3, 356
	331, 970	3, 973, 730	222, 370	4, 196, 100	821,036	2,897,185	106, 623	136, 416
376 377 378 379 380 381 382 383 384 385 386 387	2,500 101,540 6,117	78, 383 196, 004 88, 663 67, 553 369, 093 25, 843 182, 769 144, 295 104, 032 100, 530	39, 257 62, 832 11, 348 2, 330 69, 382 801 18, 100 6, 296 10, 311	117, 640 258, 836 100, 011 69, 883 438, 475 26, 644 182, 769 144, 295 104, 032 118, 630 6, 296 10, 396	1, 516 29, 563 15, 974 71, 229 10, 200 15, 183 12, 263 714 21, 667 4, 850	95, 083 194, 772 70, 724 62, 649 325, 415 4, 080 105, 314 114, 532 92, 859 79, 877	5,099 7,319 6,694 549 21,145 5,677 1,100 3,562 3,443 4,008	15, 942 20, 150 6, 619 6, 161 20, 686 6, 325 7, 772 13, 828 7, 016 7, 683 1, 446 3, 796
	110, 157	1,357,250	220, 657	1,577,907	183,683	1,151,023	59, 478	117, 424
388 389 390 391 392 393		2,044,654 64,232 6,015,368 245,993 177,420 198,686	116, 869 979, 021 92, 837 6, 383 135, 462	2,044,654 · 181,101 6,994,389 338,830 183,803 334,148	875 6, 513 4, 052, 940 2, 406 23, 172 89, 506	2,024,779 152,546 2,861,140 307,352 140,556 206,124	2,416 3,099 29,451 8,232 6,582 16,969	4,892 8,045 45,207 20,840 7,172 21,549
		8,746,353	1, 330, 572	10, 076, 925	4, 175, 412	5, 692, 497	66,749	107,705
394 395 396 397 398 399 400 401	215, 819 3, 011 306 225, 017	483, 319 65, 059 338, 078 134, 933 86, 553 229, 933 1, 453, 159	12, 092 65, 149 44, 433 35, 850 16, 140 40, 323	495, 411 65, 059 403, 227 179, 366 122, 403 246, 073 1, 493, 482	113, 825 9, 291 34, 943 79, 224 27, 632 2, 712 355, 667	337, 310 45, 858 322, 306 85, 125 75, 971 227, 070 1, 035, 705	10, 911 1, 304 15, 779 4, 179 7, 537 2, 750 10, 973	30, 130 2, 455 19, 930 10, 838 6, 383 11, 971 30, 242
402	2, 918	3, 715, 657	168, 356	3,884,013	687, 950	3, 016, 470	37, 133	64,039
403 404	6, 417	174, 279	49, 339	223, 618	85,039	123, 715	3, 561	11,303
	453. 488	6, 680, 970	431,682	7, 112, 652	1, 396, 283	5, 269, 530	94, 127	187, 291
405 406		198, 098 114, 691	35, 516 80, 129	233, 614 194, 820	8, 654 10, 858	213, 074 131, 478	3, 096 3, 027	6, 819 7, 422
		312, 789	115, 645	428, 434	19, 512	344, 552	6, 123	14, 241
407 408 409 410 411 412 413 414 415 416 417	16, 938 73, 443 53, 268	2, 735, 808 61, 529 370, 037 192, 954 269, 511 409, 286 242, 624 127, 254 304, 241 93, 597	22, 280 10, 640 65, 931 42, 138 60, 862 13, 734	2, 735, 808 61, 529 392, 317 203, 594 335, 442 451, 424 303, 486 140, 988 304, 241 93, 597	484, 939 178 104, 598 47, 417 98, 455 166, 191 141 80, 012 50, 368 878	2, 116, 552 54, 092 250, 181 122, 661 189, 715 259, 086 263, 850 48, 271 243, 619 82, 154	29, 912 350 9, 306 11, 655 17, 219 10, 045 12, 180 5, 341 894 3, 301	59, 794 3, 052 14, 939 21, 861 18, 595 16, 102 22, 970 7, 364 5, 046 6, 990
418								
	143,649	4,806,841	215, 585	5, 022, 426	1,033,177	3, 630, 181	100, 203	176, 713

		,			,		
Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	Amount returned to shareholders in cash.	Amount of assessment upon share-holders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Finally closed.	
	\$695	\$43,000 150,000 40,000 100,000	\$38, 952 446, 505 49, 743 175, 726 81, 660	20. 00 55. 00 100. 00 7. 30 100. 00	100.00	Sept. 18, 1907 Oct. 1, 1906 Oct. 22, 1898 July 27, 1909 May 31, 1900	364 365 366 367 368
\$140	243, 832	4,000,870	19, 576, 398				
10, 181	156, 512 1, 627 62, 620	20,000 50,000 500,000 500,000	71, 250 101, 748 1, 881, 341 10, 035 63, 725 497, 889	100. 00 82. 00 100. 00 100. 00 32. 70 100. 00	100.00 100.00 100.00	Nov. 15, 1898 Sept. 18, 1907 Dec. 26, 1899 Aug. 15, 1904 Mar. 20, 1899	369 370 371 372 373
	3,900		401,000	100.00	100.00	Oct. 7, 1899	374 375
10, 181	224, 659	620,000	2, 625, 988				
362	7,032	50,000 90,000 50,000 2,500 100,000 4,500	132, 585 196, 074 103, 012 59, 753 500, 426 5, 829 103, 057	73.00 99.50 70.20 100.00 65.00	87.40	May 18, 1903 Feb. 17, 1903 Feb. 10, 1902 June 15, 1901 Dec. 31, 1906	376 377 378 379 380
110	53, 400	50,000 50,000 50,000 21,000 21,000	103, 057 103, 057 134, 755 185, 718 82, 348	70. 00 100. 00 85. 00 50. 00 97. 00	100.00	Sept. 30, 1901 June 10, 1902 Oct. 25, 1901 Oct. 27, 1902 Sept. 18, 1900 Feb. 24, 1903	380 381 382 383 384 385 386 387
472	65,827	489,000	1, 518, 124	00.20		22,2000	00.
9,131	2, 561 10, 763 5, 651 6, 321	150,000 1,000,000 100,000 21,000 150,000	2, 009, 815 200, 000 2, 671, 318 318, 501 120, 804 259, 404	100.00 76.25 100.00 96.50 100.00 80.30	100.00 100.00 100.00	Feb. 15, 1900 June 30, 1904 Feb. 25, 1903 Mar. 31, 1906 Sept. 30, 1908	388 389 390 391 392 393
9,266	25, 296	1,421,000	5, 579, 842	00.00			030
10, 269	3,235 6,151 4,880 1,570	18,000 100,000 60,000 100,000 30,000	315, 579 45, 222 402, 437 119, 618 122, 403 227, 070 1, 048, 602	100.00 100.00 80.00 71.50 60.00 100.00	80. 77 100. 00	Oct. 31,1908 Sept. 27,1901 Oct. 1,1906 Jan. 5,1903 June 14,1904	394 395 396 397 398 399
60, 895		98,000	1,048,602	98.00		Nov. 12, 1901	400 401
78, 421		300,000	3, 332, 348	90.00		Jan. 2,1902	402 403
		100,000	160, 995	74.60		May 4,1904	404
149, 585	15, 836	806,000	5,774,274				
······	1,971 42,035	50,000 90,000	217, 294 128, 371	98. 10 100. 00	100.00	Feb. 29,1904 Oct. 20,1904	405 406
	44,006	140,000	345,665				
3, 283	44,611 3,857 10,010	53,000 50,000 83,000	2, 041, 789 53, 556 259, 098 239, 577 189, 715 301, 224 277, 288 119, 216	100. 00 100. 00 96. 50 51. 20 100. 00	100.00	Oct. 20, 1906 July 16, 1903 Oct. 23, 1906 Sept. 30, 1908	407 408 409 410 411
	4, 345	50,000 100,000	301, 224 277, 288	86. 00 95. 30		June 9,1906 Oct. 31,1908	412 413
	4, 314 274	50,000	119,216 238,929 74,601	55. 00 100. 00 100. 00	100. 00 100. 00	Aug. 15, 1905 July 1, 1904 Oct. 9, 1906 Dec. 14, 1903 Dec. 7, 1903	414 415 416 417
						Dec. 7, 1903	418
14, 741	67, 411	386,000	3, 794, 993				

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

	Nominal value of	Collected from		Total collections	Loans paid and other		Legal	Receiver's salary and
	remaining assets.	assets.	upon share- holders.	from all sources.	disburse- ments.	paid.	expenses.	other expenses.
419		\$266, 168 92, 903		\$266, 168	\$27,284	\$217,545	\$2,475 2,019	\$18,864 7,115
420		92,903	\$31,584	124, 487	19,805	88,204	2,019	7,115
421	\$\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	281,317	\$31,584 65,037	346, 354	16,935	279, 180	6.934	25,570
422	<b>₽</b> ₿,980	120, 107	10,000	130, 107	73,055	36,784	5,338	13,585
423		120, 107 63, 134 260, 904 357, 181 37, 869	6,800	130, 107 69, 934 260, 904	1,951	279, 180 36, 784 60, 231 174, 263	1,646	5,086
424 425	171,593	200,904	91,845	449, 026	50, 549	232,662	3,961	8,904 22,853
426	171, 595	27 860	14,033	51,902	154, 541 24, 791	22,409	19, 195 715	3,987
427	255, 500	202,668	24,863	227,531	50,958	134, 238	10,393	13,692
428	200,000	202,000	21,000	221,001	00,000		10,000	15,002
429		601,106	2, 260 41, 831 134, 764	601, 106	33	552,873 26,710 443,113 635,807	253	3,185
430	60, 444	68,527	2,260	70,787 797,003	15, 498	26,710	F 091	13,358
431	363, 239	755, 172	41,831	797,003	303, 357	443, 113	18.625	29,634
432		731,854	134,764	800.018	91,607	635, 807	17,666	18,002
433		31, 458		31, 458	208	28,071	121	2,070
434		36,696	<u></u>	31, 458 36, 696 251, 010	16,008	16,673	15	4,000
435		68, 527 755, 172 731, 854 31, 458 36, 696 244, 310	6,700 58,386	251,010	85,554	148, 179 269, 971	3,239	14,038
436	211,834 65,734	252, 432 100, 966	58,386	310,818	5,691	269,971	2,152	19,043
437 438	00,734	100,900	8,500 47,464	109, 466 238, 971	21,544 6,802	77,698 217,308	1,085	9,139
400	1 120 204	4,696,279	544,067	5,240,346	966, 171	3,661,919	3,452	
439	1,132,324 5,682						105, 265	243, 534
440	995	133, 302 271, 351 395, 334 232, 195 91, 262 387, 931	32,890 67,252 28,282 47,171 25,689 25,716 22,349	166, 192 338, 603	63, 357 34, 351	86,766 286,058	2, 463 4, 723	8,256 13,471
441	. 550	395 334	28 282	423, 616	18,935	378, 952	5 740	19, 989
442	10,413	232, 195	47, 171	423, 616 279, 366 116, 951	37, 563	378, 952 201, 311 74, 006	5,740 2,795 5,816	8,182
443		91, 262	25, 689	116, 951	37, 563 26, 054	74,006	5,816	11,075
444	258, 475	387, 931	25,716	413,647	21,634	363, 342	9, 187	17, 453
445	25, 273	162,001	22,349	184, 350	61,452	99, 328	5,316	17, 453 10, 815
446		162,001 7,450	3,402	10,852 29,189	576	6, 441	1,789 28	2,046
447		29,189		29, 189	4,631	21.627	28	2,903
448	25,731	19,472	6,000	25, 472	10, 162	2,756	1,454	6,834
449	16,100	174, 151	16, 197	25, 472 190, 348 37, 244 663, 683 1, 038, 575 1, 465, 233 144, 088	1,943 4,298 182,111 302,195 161,375		3,052	8,981
450 451	249, 361	29,816	7, 428 66, 293	31,244	100 111	24, 110	2,020 20,370	4,709
452	249, 301	1 038 575	00,290	1 028 575	202,111	696 555	12,072	24,813
453	218	29, 816 597, 390 1, 038, 575 1, 443, 358 137, 313	21 875	1, 465, 233	161, 375	24, 110 387, 334 686, 555 1, 267, 851 106, 203	12,913	31, 182 23, 094
454	387,941	137, 313	21,875 6,775	144, 088	460	106, 203	8, 252	11,212
455	50, 165	239, 538	42, 175	281,713	1,215	209.001	8, 252 6, 040	8,913
456		1, 150, 688		281,713 1,150,688 145,895	386,919	751,719	1 255	7,887
457	60,884	145,895		145,895	! 24, 451	1 87.674	7,905	23,171
458		12,230	8,640	20,870	1,884	16,435	711	1,840
459		1,108,047		20,870 1,108,047 1,287,706	442,817 462,993	16, 435 627, 200 649, 500	2,216	23, 122
460	1,011,967	137, 313 239, 538 1, 150, 688 145, 895 12, 230 1, 108, 047 1, 110, 206	177,500				30, 463	38,736
404	2,103,205	8,916,694	605, 634	9, 522, 328	2,251,376	6,511,201	145, 580	308,684
461		16, 422 38, 458		16,422	9,647	2,147	409	1,859
462	151 777	38,458	0.075	38, 458	12,781	19,366	225	6,086
463 464	151,775 16,736	255,823	9,875	265, 698 80, 532	88,041	137, 121 78, 674	964 2,427	15,877
465		78,537 76,034	10,995 5,327	81 261	2,144 38,678	27,696	2,427 2,747	5,567 7,873
466	28.587	33.876	13, 543	47, 419	7,581	31, 459	1.821	5,805
467	561, 220	493, 063	153, 157	646, 220	94,094	446, 767	3,279	25, 735
468	23,587 561,220 79,152	33,876 493,063 89,813	153, 157 28, 778	89, 532 81, 361 47, 419 646, 220 118, 591	4,150	31,459 446,767 76,592	14,918	25, 735 14, 742
	837, 470	1,082,026	221,675	1,303,701	257,116	819,822	26,790	83,544
469	1,364,458	887,907	143,756	1,031,663	156,589	722,922	23,169	30,890
470		29,901	6,001	35,902	9,098	18,891	2,319	5,594
471	562,344	144,835	24, 185	169,020	53,500	75,655	23, 169 2, 319 4, 404	5,594 18,635
472	562,344 184,145	122, 941	44,753	167, 694	35, 852	85,999	2,936	11,128
473							<b></b>	[]
474 475	315, 939 310, 398	348,996 410,130	43,666	392,662 410,130	36, 142 30, 971	318,605 327,438	4,475 7,101	15, 121 13, 510
	2,737,284	1,944,710	262, 361	2,207,071	322, 152	1,549,510	44, 404	94,878
				-,, ,	l			

RECEIVER, AND CLOSING, SINCE THE ORGANIZATION OF THE NATIONAL BANKING AMOUNTS COLLECTED FROM ALL SOURCES, ETC.—Continued.

	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		1	1	1		
Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	Amount returned to shareholders in cash.	Amount of assessment upon share- holders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Finally closed.	
			\$236,796	100.00		Sept. 30, 1908	419
@17 795	\$7,344	\$42,000 100,000	89, 869 620, 752	98. 15 45. 00		May 9,1905	420 421
\$17,735 1,345		50,000	139, 455 61, 088 170, 849 268, 896 75, 191	28.00			422
	1,020	10,000	61,088	28. 00 98. 60		May 7,1906 Nov. 25,1904	423 424 425 426
19,775	23,227	134,000	170,849	100.00 85.00	100.00	Nov. 25, 1904	424
		25,000	75, 191	30.00		Sept. 30, 1905	426
18,250		60,000	339, 782	40.00		Ton 04 1005	427
	44,762		552, 873	100.00		Jan. 24, 1905 Jan. 31, 1905	427 428 429
9, 240 2, 274		50,000	552,873 134,118 681,280 620,782 27,528 16,673	20. 00 65. 00			430
2,274	103,536	100,000 200,000	681,280	65. 00 100. 00	100.00	Mor. 12 1006	431 432 433 434
988	100,000	200,000	27.528	100.00	100.00	May 12,1906 Oct. 11,1904 Nov. 27,1906 Dec. 31,1906	433
			16,673	100.00		Nov. 27, 1906	434
13,961		50,000 100,000	329, 287 337, 215	45. 00 80. 00		Dec. 31,1906	435 436
15,901		50,000	131,761	59. 83		Sept. 30, 1908	437
		50,000	209, 962	100.00	66.00	Apr. 13, 1907	438
83, 568	179, 889	1,021,000	5, 044, 157				
5, 350		50,000	123, 957	70.00			439
		100,000	123, 957 327, 298 448, 125	87. 40 84. 77		Sept. 30, 1908	439 440
		50,000	448, 125	84. 77		Oct. 30, 1909	441
29, 515	•••••	60,000 50,000	353, 624 186, 455	55.00 39.00	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Sept. 30, 1909	442
2,031 7,439		50,000	558,623	65.00			442 443 444 445
7,439		75,000	171,017 6,780	65. 00 60. 00 95. 00		T-2- 10 1000	445
		6,250	21 627	100, 00		July 12,1909 Oct. 13,1905	446 447
4,266		25,000	18, 261	15,00			448 449
		50,000	21,627 18,261 187,516 33,218	95.00		June 11, 1909	449
2,107 49,055		25,000 100,000	611,553	75, 00 60, 00	i		450 451
20,000	6,571	l	655, 486 1, 540, 306	100.00	100.00	June 2,1909	452 453
17 061		300,000	1,540,306	82. 45 25. 00		Sept. 30, 1909	453 454
17,961 55,884		50,000 100,000	424, 826 275, 870	76. 00			455
3,908		,	751,851	100.00		June 30,1906	456
2,694		25,000	751, 851 97, 331 21, 070	90.00 78.00		Sept. 24, 1907	456 457 458
	12,692		610,605	100.00	100.00	Nov. 13, 1907	459
106,014		200,000	2, 598, 043	25. 00			460
286, 224	19, 263	1,316,250	10,023,442				
	2,360		2,086	100.00	100.00	Jan. 17,1907 Dec. 31,1906	461
00 00			2,086 18,160 160,874	100.00	100.00	Dec. 31, 1906	462
23,695	720	30,000 25,000	87,032	85. 00 90. 40		June 30, 1909	463 464
4,367		30,000	79,175	40.00			465
753		25,000	39,328	80.00		] <i>.</i> . <i></i>	466
76,345 8,189	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	$300,000 \\ 50,000$	598, 928 125, 719	75. 00 60. 00			467 468
113,349	3,080	460,000	1,111,302				
98,093		200,000	1,803,691	40.00		<i></i>	469
		25,000	96,432	20.30		Sept. 30, 1909	470
16,826	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	100,000	497,699	15.00 40.00			471 472
31,779		50,000	215, 224	40.00		Feb. 10,1908	473
18,319 31,110		50,000 50,000	531,031 1,309,748	60.00 25.00			474 475
196, 127		475,000	4, 453, 825	20.00			,
1		1	2, 200, 020	·			1

10774—cur 1909——21

No. 65.—Insolvent National Banks, Dates of Organization, Appointment of System, with Amounts of Nominal and Additional Assets,

	Nominal value of remaining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assessment upon share- holders.	Total collections from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.	Receiver's salary and other expenses.
476 477 478 480 481 482 483 484 485 486 487 488 490 491 492 493 494 495 496 497 498 499	\$71, 016 65, 877 300, 367 2, 378, 385 162, 579 23, 924 193, 801 139, 491 44, 758 158, 983 4, 925 1, 785, 377 341, 965 49, 116 50, 536 795, 305 59, 156	\$143,780 110,512 802,034 112,131 2,362,442 721,701 52,127 5,261,560 2,432,870 396,068 156,822 126,416 81,912 528,406 18,293 1,625,293 464,915 104,974 40,005 647,049 496,872 107,005	\$11, 184 34, 300 6, 900 72, 083 9, 125 64, 220 13, 900 16, 997 18, 993 32, 815 7, 990 21, 584 23, 180 25, 200 4, 100	\$154, 964 144, 812 808, 934 112, 131 2, 362, 442 793, 784 61, 252 5, 261, 560 2, 432, 870 400, 288 170, 722 143, 413 100, 905 561, 221 18, 293 1, 625, 293 464, 915 112, 964 61, 589 647, 049 520, 052 132, 205	\$31,887 1,853 153,411 26,199 726,891 135,898 663 2,353,286 651,672 211,452 123,763 2,189 198,716 14,442 59,767 58,626 37 4,288 96,151 121,604 7,148	\$93,715 126,354 586,015 80,602 1,457,821 623,714 36,379 2,787,649 1,608,083 212,025 22,415 138,147 87,485 344,347 2,353 1,522,765 371,202 102,599 43,482 522,639 328,920 98,913	\$3,897 5,776 219 9,529 1,724 1,470 26,995 21,724 3,002 3,306 673 121 6,629 25 3,033 1,328 3,365 221 6,136 2,937 2,453	\$8, 613 10, 952 23, 384 4, 702 33, 301 12, 316 4, 847 41, 725 53, 656 10, 542 9, 114 3, 568 6, 950 10, 034 22, 17, 621 21, 083 5, 299 4, 424 9, 440 14, 310 5, 846
	6, 970, 504	16, 965, 066	362,571	17, 327, 637	5,019,276	11,320,364	107,822	319,820
500 501 502 503 504 505 506 507 508	323, 259 151, 133 681, 465 110, 986 462, 902 36, 655	282, 848 64, 934 22, 541 135, 315 217, 579 103, 709 13, 525	30, 333 12, 336 7, 600	313, 181 77, 270 22, 541 135, 315 217, 579 111, 309 13, 525	13,011 1,296 10,723 54,768 32,709 4,436 6,508	240, 537 46, 899 10, 685	2,231 732 646 382 55	7,800 6,568 1,133 6,582 3,022 6,757 609
	1,766,400	840, 451	50, 269	890,720	123, 451	477,813	4,046	32, 471
_	20, 326, 901	166, 661, 709	21, 293, 162	187, 954, 871	38, 331, 883	131, 763, 421	4,798,232	8, 515, 722

Receiver, and Closing, since the Organization of the National Banking Amounts Collected from all Sources, etc.—Continued.  $\dot{}$ 

		7		,	<del>,</del>		
Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	Amount returned to shareholders in cash.	Amount of assessment upon share- holders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Finally closed.	
\$16,852 5,303 40,348 409			\$144,177 126,354 732,518 77,278	65.00 100.00 80.00 100.00		Sept. 30, 1909	476 477 478 479
134,900 20,132 17,893	\$51,905	100,000 25,000	1,822,315 656,564 57,637 2,707,969	80.00 95.00 65.00 100.00	100.00	Oct. 31,1908	480 481 482 483
23, 267 12, 124 871 4, 157	97,735	80,000 50,000 25,000 25,000	1, 554, 456 266, 526 112, 100 153, 139 218, 720	100.00 80.00 20.00 90.00 40.00		Apr. 14,1909	484 485 486 487 488
1, 495 551 22, 107 12, 676 1, 664		500,000	344, 347 2, 375 2, 538, 027 390, 740 99, 507	100.00 100.00 60.00 95.00 100.00			489 490 491 492 493
9, 174 52, 281 17, 845	12,683	25,000	57, 409 508, 267 598, 035 220, 023	75.00 100.00 55.00 45.00	100.00	Sept. 30, 1909 Jan. 28, 1909	494 495 496 497 498
3,983	162, 323	1, 423, 500	409, 123 13, 797, 606	30.00		7811. 25,1909	499
49,602 21,775 73,319 2,156		25, 000	480, 890 187, 730 10, 580 354, 609 176, 169	50.00 25.00 100.00	100.00	<del></del> <u>.</u>	500 501 502 503 504
99, 734 6, 353			462, 136 21, 358				504 505 506 507 508
252,939 1,533,850	3,011,763	175,000 45,219,740	1,693,472				

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

	Name and location of bank.	Capital stock.	Bonds at failure.	Amount real- ized from sale of bonds.	Circula- tion out- standing at failure.	Receiver appointed.
1	First National Bank, Attica, N. Y., (number of banks, 1).	<b>\$</b> 50,000	\$50,000	\$57, 692. 06	\$44,000	Apr. 14,1865
2 3	Venango N. B., Franklin, Pa Merchants N. B., Washington, D.C	300,000 200,000	100,000 200,000	125, 114. 75 234, 765. 25	85,000 180,000	May 1,1866 May 8,1866
	Total (number of banks, 2)	500,000	300,000	359, 880. 00	265,000	•••••
4 5 6 7 8 9	First National Bank, Medina, N. Y. Tennessee N. B., Memphis, Tenn First National Bank, Selma, Ala First N. B., New Orleans, La N. Unadilla Bank, Unadilla, N. Y Fmr; and Ctns N. B., Brooklyn, N. Y. Croton N. B., New York, N. Y.	50,000 100,000 100,000 500,000 120,000 300,000 200,000	45,000 100,000 100,000 200,000 111,200 285,500 212,000	55, 400. 00 124, 347. 00 117, 094. 06 248, 601. 46 126, 364. 97 312, 455. 52 229, 076. 45	40,000 90,000 85,000 180,000 100,000 253,900 180,000	Mar. 13, 1867 Mar. 21, 1867 Apr. 30, 1867 May 20, 1867 Aug. 20, 1867 Sept. 6, 1867 Oct. 1, 1867
	Total (number of banks, 7)	1,370,000	1,053,700	1,213,339.46	928,900	
11 12 13	First National Bank, Bethel, Conn First National Bank, Keokuk, Iowa National Bank of Vicksburg, Miss	60,000 100,000 50,000	30,000 100,000 30,000	32,970.92 109,373.45 31,689.89	26,300 90,000 25,500	Feb. 28, 1868 Mar. 3, 1868 Apr. 24, 1868
	Total (number of banks, 3)	210,000	160,000	174,034.26	141,800	<b></b>
14 15	First National Bank, Rockford, Ill First N. B. of Nevada, Austin, Nev	$\begin{array}{r} 50,000 \\ 250,000 \end{array}$	52,000 155,000	57, 643. 75 168, 756. 25	$\begin{array}{r} 45,000 \\ 129,625 \end{array}$	Mar. 15,1869 Oct. 14,1869
	Total (number of banks, 2)	300,000	207,000	226, 400.00	174,625	
16 17 18 19 20 21	Oceah N. B., New York, N. Y. Union Square N. B., New York, N. Y. Eighth N. B., New York, N. Y. Fourth N. B., Philadelphia, Pa. Waverly N. B., Waverly, N. Y. First N. B., Fort Smith, Ark.	1,000,000 200,000 250,000 200,000 106,100 50,000	890,000 62,000 278,000 199,000 80,000 50,000	973, 787, 50 69, 592, 50 297, 807, 50 212, 681, 25 87, 900, 00 56, 537, 50	800,000 50,000 243,393 179,000 71,000 45,000	Dec. 13,1871 Dec. 15,1871 do Dec. 20,1871 Apr. 23,1872 May 2,1872
	Total (number of banks, 6)		1,559,000	1,698,306.25	1,388,393	
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	Scandinavian N. B., Chicago, Ill Wallkill N. B., Middletown, N. Y Crescent City N. B., New Orleans, La. Atlantic N. B., New York, N. Y. First N. B., Washington, D. C N. B., of the Commwith, New York, N. Y. Merchants N. B., Petersburg, Va First N. B., Petersburg, Va First N. B., Betersburg, Va First N. B., Betersburg, Va First N. B., Mansfield, Ohio New Orleans National Banking Association, New Orleans, La.	250,000 175,000 500,000 500,000 750,000 400,000 200,000 100,000 600,000	150,000 132,000 500,000 112,000 500,000 290,000 400,000 200,500 100,000 400,000	167, 512, 50 150, 982, 50 580, 325, 00 126, 757, 73 579, 481, 25 349, 253, 75 461, 681, 23 230, 345, 92 114, 875, 00 440, 650, 00	135,000 118,900 450,000 450,000 234,000 360,000 179,200 90,000 360,000	Dec. 12,1872 Dec. 31,1872 Mar. 18,1873 Apr. 28,1873 Sept. 19,1873 Sept. 22,1873 Sept. 25,1873 Oct. 18,1873 Oct. 23,1873
32	First National Bank, Carlisle, Pa	50,000	50,000	56, 212. 25	45,000	Oct. 24,1873
	Total (number of banks, 11)		2,834,500	3, 258, 077. 13	2,522,100	
33 34 35	First National Bank, Anderson, Ind. First National Bank, Topeka, Kans First National Bank, Norfolk, Va Total (number of banks, 3)	50,000 100,000 100,000 250,000	50,000 100,000 106,000 256,000	57,887.50 113,287.50 118,366.25 289,541.25	45,000 90,000 95,000 230,000	Nov. 23, 1873 Dec. 16, 1873 June 3, 1874
36 37	Gibson County N. B., Princeton, Ind	50,000 150,000	50,000 50,000	58,031.25 59,575.00	43,800 44,991	Nov. 28, 1874 Dec. 10, 1874
38	Lake City, Utah. Cook County N. B., Chicago, Ill First National Bank, Tiffin, Ohio		100,000		90,000	Feb. 1.1875
39 40	Chariottesvine N.B., Chariottesvine, va	1	50,000 50,000	102,781.25 55,982.85 56,712.50	45,000 45,000	Oct. 22,1875 Oct. 28,1875
	Total (number of banks, 5)	1,000,000	300,000	333, 082. 85	268, 791	
41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49	Miners N. B., Georgetown, Colo Fourth National bank, Chicago, Ill.a. First National Bank, Bedford, Iowa First National Bank, Osceola, Iowa First National Bank, Duluth, Minn First National Bank, La Crosse, Wis City National Bank, Chicago, Ill Watkins N. B., Watkins, N. Y. First N. B., Witchita Kons.	30,000	30,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 55,000 75,000	51, 607. 50 33, 575. 00 54, 475. 00 55, 118. 75 57, 199. 50 64, 300. 00 85, 556. 25 86, 187. 50	27,000 45,000 45,000 45,000 49,500 67,500	Jan. 24,1876 Feb. 1,1876 do do feb. 26,1876 Mar. 13,1876 Apr. 11,1876 May 17,1876 July 12,1876 Sept. 23,1876
127	Total (number of banks, 9)	965,000	50,000 410,000	86, 187. 50 458, 019. 50	43,200 367,200	Dept. 20, 10/0
	ı	·——	•'	·	·	<i>:</i>

Year from 1865 to October 31, 1909, and Disposition of Assets of Insolvent have been Finally Closed.

Nomina Estimated	l assets at da pension.	te of sus-	Additional assets received since	Total assets.	Offsets allowed and	Loss on assets com- pounded or sold under	returned to	
good.	doubtful.	worthless.	date of suspension.		settled.	order of court.	stock- holders.	
\$50,823	<b>\$2</b> 8,053	<b>\$</b> 115,538	<b>\$13,692</b>	\$208,106	\$18,661	\$114,236		1
83,713	57, 029 860, 929	818, 154	27,741	986,637 860,929	69, 445	796, 197 686, 665		2 3
83,713	917,958	818, 154	27,741	1,847,566	69, 445	1,482,862		
18, 424 50,000 116, 422 853, 148 36, 748 1,175,656 255, 235	2,029 395,412 96,556 276,400 69,857 121,683 144,903	78, 415 701, 116 86, 856 272, 757 65, 361	5,400 26,579 57,732 156,575 19,449 121,017 21,572	126,925 471,991 349,125 1,987,239 212,910 1,691,113 487,071	6,845 58,645 55,342 30,641	93,638 380,383 179,894 929,289 132,806 400,903 187,586		4 5 6 7 8 9
2,505,633	1,106,840	1,305,577	408, 324	5,326,374	151,473	2,304,499		
39, 486 98, 240 21, 584	4,809 79,652 49,959	83,830 125,057 22,569	12, 212 13, 426	140,337 316,375 94,112	1,570 33,454 4,608	70,122 123,409 57,938		11 12 13
159,310	134, 420	231, 456	25,638	550, 824	39,632	251, 469		
$7,000 \\ 129,721$	811 497, 292	91, 412	30, 371 42, 236	38, 182 760, 661	274 317,742	219,750		14 15
136,721	498, 103	91,412	72,607	798, 843	318,016	219,750		
1,867,641 364,973 229,617 653,658	736, 997	942, 283 91, 355 165, 442	124,832 11,895 49,409 32,517	2,934,756 468,223 1,181,465 653,658	285,736 101,719 38,911 303,504 15,780	1,254,358 379,794	\$89,855	16 17 18 19
86, 493 15, 800	14,174	37, 494 25, 000	6,537	196, 504 61, 511		56,011 37,629	<u></u>	$\frac{20}{21}$
3, 218, 182	791,171	1,261,574	225, 190	5,496,117	745,650	1,727,792	89, 855	
100,000 127,769 379,020 336,833 1,000,000 1,435,113 342,260 100,000 94,483 300,000	100,000 50,000 110,450 58,852 1,277,690 473,372 252,250 50,000 173,378 100,000	168,100 25,000 148,920 283,550 453,593 321,722 79,409 7,954 376,870	24, 866 25, 102 168, 603 128, 337 215, 724 404, 431 103, 609 43, 225 21, 095 654, 185	392, 966 227, 871 806, 993 807, 572 2, 493, 414 2, 766, 509 1, 019, 841 272, 634 296, 910 1, 431, 055	6,211 30,378 8,949 98,460 280,955 368,992 103,842 3,225 5,735 8,964	224,703 22,084 285,346 161,013 765,356 589,213 616,642 146,764 182,231 715,584		22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31
28,077 4,243,555	2,701,378	29, 267 1, 894, 385	2,574 1,791,751	115,304	7,068 922,779	$\frac{51,294}{3,760,230}$		32
50,000 25,000 77,723 152,723	80,000 85,000 56,350 221,350	103,057 78,857 80,297 262,211	102,376 14,241 3,542 120,159	335, 433 203, 098 217, 912 756, 443	10,410 26,951 2,191 39,552	235, 127 118, 083 55, 917 409, 127		33 34 35
51, 296 6, 300	32,011 204,600	29,055 3,274	12,816 15,258	125, 178 229, 432	3,595 2,869	54, 332 196, 231		36 37
619,836 140,000 169,520 986,952	1,250,163 120,000 105,218 1,711,992	151, 439 63, 620 257, 655 505, 043	678, 349 18, 439 30, 696 755, 558	2,699,787 342,059 563,089 3,959,545	452, 953 60, 447 24, 882 544, 746	1,948,095 84,709 58,715 2,342,082		38 39 40
20,000 27,123 29,752 74,376 18,093 35,000 453,037 86,014 59,226	190, 069 131, 227 26, 858 19, 938 118, 300 25, 000 478, 917 44, 582 18, 387 1,053, 278	65, 802 9, 359 5, 737 35, 855 65, 097 85, 805 9, 105 67, 531 344, 291	27, 287 3, 084 9, 635 15, 162 13, 816 44, 815 86, 248 21, 738 3, 681	237, 356 227, 236 75, 604 115, 213 186, 064 169, 912 1, 104, 007 161, 439 148, 825 2, 425, 656	8,761 2,100 3,510 3,043 1,139 4,296 48,381 3,161 17,409 91,790	186, 254 6, 266 49, 929 30, 319 111, 780 85, 019 470, 908 18, 635 67, 345 1, 026, 455	33,363 53,473 86,836	41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49
	J				1			

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

	Name and location of bank.	Capital stock.	Bonds at failure.	Amount real- ized from sale of bonds.	Circula- tion out- standing at failure.	Receiver appointed.
50 51 52 53	First N. B., Greenfield, Ohio a	\$50,000 200,000 132,000 67,000	\$200,000 50,000 67,000	\$210, 668. 75 50, 625. 00 69, 856. 25	\$177, 200 45, 000 60, 300	Dec. 12, 1876 Jan. 27, 1877 Feb. 13, 1877 Mar. 12, 1877
54 55 56 57 58 59	mokin, Pa. First National Bank, Winchester, Ill Nat. Ex. B., Minneapolis, Minn N. B of the State of Mo., St. Louis, Mo First National Bank, Delphi, Ind First N. B., Georgetown, Colo Lock Haven N. B., Lock Haven, Pa.	50,000 100,000 2,500,000 50,000 75,000 120,000	50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 80,000	51, 943, 75 106, 631, 25 50, 775, 00 51, 425, 00 56, 518, 75 83, 537, 50	45,000 90,000 44,860 45,000 45,000 71,200	Mar. 16, 1877 May 24, 1877 June 23, 1877 July 20, 1877 Aug. 18, 1877 Aug. 20, 1877
	Total (number of banks, 10)	3,344,000	697,000	731, 981. 25	623, 560	••••••
60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68	Third National Bank, Chicago, Ill Central National Bank, Chicago, Ill First N. B., Kansas City, Mo Commercial N. B., Kansas City, Mo. First National Bank, Ashland, Pa.a. First N. B., Tarrytown, N. Y. First N. B., Allentown, Pa.a. First N. B., Waynesburg, Pa.a. Washington Co. N. B., Greenwich,	750,000 200,000 500,000 110,000 112,500 100,000 250,000 100,000 200,000	1,025,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000	113, 474. 83 51, 625. 00 52, 262. 50 53, 100. 00 108, 641. 22	597,840 45,000 44,940 44,500 89,200	Nov. 24, 1877 Dec. 1, 1877 Feb. 11, 1878 do Feb. 28, 1878 Mar. 23, 1878 Apr. 15, 1878 May 15, 1878 June 8, 1878
69 70 71 72 73	N. Y. First National Bank, Dallas, Tex Peoples National Bank, Helena, Mont. First National Bank, Bozeman, Mont. Merchants N. B., Fort Scott, Kans.a. Farmers N. B., Platte City, Mo	50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	34,000 100,000 50,000	35, 447. 50 115, 792. 50 51, 262. 50 31, 237. 50	29, 800 89, 300 44, 400 27, 000	Sept. 13, 1878 Sept. 14, 1878 Sept. 25, 1878 Oct. 1, 1878
		2,612,500	1,616,800	748, 919. 55	1,126,200	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81	First N. B., Warrensburg, Mo	100,000 130,000 500,000 100,000 200,000 100,000 50,000	50,000 70,000 100,000 100,000 30,000 50,000	51, 929. 45 81, 425. 00 102, 601. 25 108, 439. 55 34, 825. 00 60, 050. 00	45,000 62,500 86,900 90,000 27,000 45,000	Nov. 1, 1878 do
	Total (number of banks, 8)	1,230,000	400,000	439, 270. 25	356, 400	
82 83 84	First National Bank, Meadville, Pa First National Bank, Newark, N. J First National Bank, Brattleboro, Vt.	100,000 300,000 300,000	100,000 300,000 100,000	108, 565. 00 301, 393. 75 100, 150. 00	89,500 270,000 90,000	June 9, 1880 June 14, 1880 June 19, 1880
	Total (number of banks, 3)	700,000	500,000	510, 108. 75	449,500	•••••
85 86 87	Mechanics N. B., Newark, N. J First National Bank, Buffalo, N. Y Pacific National Bank, Boston, Mass	500,000 100,000 961,300	500,000 111,000 500,000	506, 026, 88 114, 221, 25 515, 840, 50	449,900 99,500 450,000	Nov. 2, 1881 Apr. 22, 1882 May 22, 1882
	Total (number of banks, 3)	1, 561, 300	1, 111, 000	1, 136, 088. 63	999, 400	
88	First National Bank of Union Mills,	50,000	50,000	60, 756. 25	43,000	Mar. 24, 1883
89	Union City, Pa. Vermont N. B., St. Albans, Vt	200,000	70,000	70,000.00	63,000	Aug. 9, 1883
	Total (number of banks, 2)	250,000	120,000	130, 756. 25	106,000	
90 91 92	First National Bank, Leadville, Colo City N. B., Lawrenceburg, Ind.a First National Bank, St. Albans, Vt	60,000 100,000 100,000	60,000 100,000 30,000	60,000.00 100,000.00 30,000.00	53,000 89,980 27,000	Jan. 24, 1884 Mar. 11, 1884 Apr. 22, 1884 do
93 94 95 96	First National Bank, Leadville, Colo. City N. B., Lawrenceburg, Ind.a. First National Bank, St. Albans, Vt. First National Bank, Monmouth, Ill. Marine N. B., New York, N. Y. Hot Springs N. B., Hot Springs, Ark. Richmond N. B., Richmond, Ind. First N. B., Livingston, Mont. First National Bank, Albion, N. Y. First N. B., Jamestown, N. Dak. Logan N. B., West Liberty, Ohio	75,000 400,000 50.000 250,000	30,000 300,000 12,500 50,000 12,500	30,000.00 309,812.50 12,500.00 50,000.00 12,500.00	27,000 260,100 11,250 45,000 11,240	June 2, 1884 July 23, 1884
97 98 99 <b>1</b> 00	First N. B., Livingston, Mont. First National Bank, Albion, N. Y First N. B., Jamestown, N. Dak Logan N. B., West Liberty, Ohio	50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	12,500 100,000 12,500 26,000	12,500,00 100,000,00 14,023,44 27,241,88	11,240 90,000 11,250 23,400	Aug. 25, 1884 Aug. 26, 1884 Sept. 13, 1884 Oct. 18, 1884
ı	Fotal (number of banks, 11)		703, 500	716,077.82	622, 220	

YEAR FROM 1865 TO OCTOBER 31, 1909, AND DISPOSITION OF ASSETS OF INSOLVENT HAVE BEEN FINALLY CLOSED—Continued.

Nominal	l assets at da pension.	te of sus-	Additional assets received		Offsets allowed	Loss on assets com-	Nominal value of assets	<del></del> -
Estimated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.	since date of suspension.	Total assets.	and and settled.	pounded or sold under order of court.	returned to stock- holders.	
\$194,665 86,492 67,246	\$57,675 262,909 58,188 112,026	\$51, 403 200, 909 25, 941	\$376 49, 441 24, 217 14, 770	\$58, 051 558, 418 369, 806 219, 983	\$13, 192 60, 311 8, 487	\$44,344 223,375 203,792 99,588		50 51 52 53
67, 541 135, 231 935, 999 175, 254 34, 368 220, 481	66, 025 90, 704 2, 818, 966 6, 250 52, 627 150, 650	$\begin{array}{c} 79,101 \\ 124,371 \\ 633,744 \\ 6,596 \\ 629,113 \\ 24,990 \end{array}$	14, 270 18, 411 433, 400 13, 478 30, 398 34, 350	226, 937 368, 717 4, 822, 109 201, 578 746, 506 430, 471	6, 537 21, 498 166, 831 62, 774 36, 598 41, 324	$117,173 \\ 139,309 \\ 1,771,699 \\ 1,310 \\ 606,580 \\ 143,664$	\$36, 957 34, 259	54 55 56 57 58 59
1,917,277	3,676,020	1,776,168	633,111	8,002,576	417,552	3,350,834	71,216	
1,330,215 157,438 1,118,118 52,349 107,318 100,994 19,879	631,797 161,441 313,726 74,724 41,584 132,445 15,869 27,894	330, 704 170, 712 405, 000 51, 175 19, 070 153, 467 185, 220 42, 284 236, 971	1,057,245 16,680 19,817 6,723 8,859 20,289 2,171 1,861 13,749	3,349,961 506,271 1,856,661 184,971 176,831 274,750 339,715 60,014 589,938	95, 121 7, 245 1, 482, 725 22, 962 16, 072 164, 949 20, 608 714 18, 541	384,007 287,682 22,559 67,396 268,000 47,239 6,972	112,818	60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68
48, 149 32, 559 39, 010 21, 225 9, 561	36, 245 95, 251 76, 046 15, 543 18, 691	67, 423 166, 151 333 46, 588 42, 296	4,305 67,942 21,090 1,892 1,944	156, 122 361, 903 136, 479 85, 248 72, 492	30, 088 12, 492 7, 700 178 10, 947	106, 292 32, 372 20, 141 65, 804 8, 207		69 70 71 72 73
3, 348, 139	1,641,256	1,917,394	1,244,567	8, 151, 356	1,890,342	1,316,671	392, 805	
90, 953 256, 286 104, 966 133, 169 264, 908 68, 078 23, 646 12, 647	194, 457 139, 514 101, 971 167, 503 101, 178 97, 257 6, 734 134, 716	11, 578 37, 923 475, 052 28, 969 104, 858 18, 384 4, 374 34, 737	33, 375 61, 147 29, 881 17, 085 47, 591 19, 560 15, 017 27, 503	330, 363 494, 870 711, 870 346, 736 518, 535 203, 279 49, 771 209, 603	55, 255 165, 846 6, 170 17, 475 36, 737 3, 353 8, 411 11, 920	118, 507 202, 488 521, 783 101, 810 203, 982 25, 729 64 106, 562	69, 659 72, 754 77, 592	74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81
954, 653	943, 330	715, 875	251, 159	2,865,017	305, 167	1,280,925	220,005	
115,012 418,951 51,574	22, 545 64, 041	12,863 55,895 302,654	19, 198 41, 173 43, 895	169,618 580,060 398,123	3,345 154,945 4,902	26,043 86,953 801	26, 439 302, 654	82 83 84
585, 537	86, 586	371,412	104, 266	1,147,801	163, 192	113,797	329,093	
1, 114, 503 488, 892 648, 710	185, 002 65, 526 1, 416, 793	78, 286 696, 987 <b>1, 397, 334</b>	232, 147 36, 916 449, 324	1,609,938 1,288,321 3,912,161	73, 925 172, 063 206, 268	167, 629 650, 736 2, 454, 138		85 86 87
2, 252, 105	1,667,321	2, 172, 607	718, 387	6,810,420	452, 256	3, 272, 503		
161,699	46,829	16,309	23,640	248, 477	4,376	89, 925		88
124, 114	520, 917	118,618	20,617	784, 266	19,171	483, 834		89
285, 813	567,746	134, 927	44, 257	1,032,743	23,547	573,759		
72, 197 13, 993 217, 314 172, 940 3, 496, 495 31, 058 367, 109 33, 543 55, 763 7, 519 60, 096	56,042 14,500 96,875 96,543 816,916 27,774 72,356 15,304 44,446 29,826 22,695	102,112 2,554 49,951 9,688 1,568,940 27,190 171,319 22,255 113,329 29,352	56, 410 1, 599 78, 359 34, 112 871, 204 6, 407 124, 054 941 212, 545 3, 312 56, 057	286, 761 32, 646 442, 499 313, 283 6, 753, 555 92, 429 734, 838 72, 043 426, 083 70, 009 138, 848	8, 970 52 9, 888 5, 320 904, 725 5, 381 32, 233 84 42, 269 5 11, 140	124, 949 16, 017 286, 651 36, 622 1, 577, 187 31, 402 348, 492 48, 796 284, 326 49, 155 75, 679	5,828	90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98 99
4, 528, 027	1, 293, 277	2,096,690	1,445,000	9, 362, 994	1,020,067	2,879,276	24, 345	
	J				I <del></del>	l <u></u>	<u> </u>	l

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

Name and location of bank.	Capital stock.	Bonds at failure.	Amount real-	Circula-	
			ized from sale of bonds.	tion out- standing at failure.	Receiver appointed.
Middletown N. B., Middletown, N. Y. Farmers National Bank, Bushnell, Ill Schoharie Co. N. B., Schoharie, N. Y. Exchange National Bank, Norfolk, Va.	50,000	\$200,000 50,000 12,500 100,000	\$246,668.78 51,887.50 14,066.42 126,006.04	\$176,000 44,000 11,250 90,000	Nov. 29, 1884 Dec. 17, 1884 Mar. 23, 1885 Apr. 9, 1885
Total (number of banks, 4)	. 600,000	362,500	438,628.74	321, 250	
First National Bank, Lake City, Minn. Lancaster N. B., Clinton, Mass. First N. B., Sioux Falls, S. Dak. First N. B., Wahpeton, N. Dak. First National Bank, Angelica, N. Y. City National Bank, Williamsport Pa. Abington N. B., Abington, Mass.a. First National Bank, Blair, Nebr	50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 150,000 50,000	50,000 30,000 12,500 12,500 100,000 30,000 150,000 30,000	51, 718. 75 30, 000. 00 12, 500. 00 13, 384. 38 100, 203. 13 32, 512. 50 165, 931. 88 30, 000. 00	44,420 27,000 10,740 11,250 89,000 27,000 131,370 26,180	Jan. 4,1886 Jan. 20,1886 Mar. 11,1886 Apr. 8,1886 Apr. 19,1886 May 4,1886 Aug. 2,1886 Sept. 8,1886
Total (number of banks, 8)	650,000	415,000	436, 250. 64	366,960	
First National Bank, Pine Bluff, Ark. Palatka National Bank, Palatka, Fla. Fidelity N. B., Cincinnati, Ohio Henrietta N. B., Henrietta, Tex National Bank of Sumter, S. C. First National Bank, Dansville, N. Y. First National Bank, Corry, Pa Stafford N. B., Stafford Springs, Conn.	50,000 50,000 1,000,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 200,000	12,500 20,000 100,000 12,500 12,500 12,500 50,000 50,000	12, 500. 00 20, 000. 00 114, 000. 00 16, 125. 00 13, 562. 50 12, 500. 00 52, 875. 00 54, 250. 00	11, 250 18, 000 90, 000 11, 250 11, 250 11, 250 44, 450 45, 000	Nov. 20, 1886 June 3, 1887 June 27, 1887 Aug. 17, 1887 Aug. 24, 1887 Sept. 8, 1887 Oct. 11, 1887 Oct. 17, 1887
Total (number of banks, 8)	550,000	270,000	295,812.50	242, 450	
Fifth National Bank, St. Louis, Mo Metropolitan N. B., Cincinnati, Ohio First National Bank, Auburn, N. Y Commercial N. B., Dubuque, Iowa State National Bank, Raleigh, N. C Second National Bank, Xenia, Ohio Madison N. B., Madison, S. Dak Lowell National Bank, Lowell, Mich.		50,000 80,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 37,500 12,500	54,000.00 90,851.25 54,000.00 25,000.00 25,000.00 40,687.50 12,500.00 16,125.00	44, 430 72, 000 44, 400 22, 500 22, 500 33, 750 11, 250 11, 250	Nov. 15, 1887 Feb. 10, 1888 Feb. 20, 1888 Apr. 2, 1888 Mar. 31, 1888 May 9, 1888 June 23, 1888 Sept. 19, 1888
Total (number of banks, 8)	1,900,000	292,500	318, 163. 75	262,080	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
California N. B., San Francisco, Cal First National Bank, Anoka, Minn	200,000 50,000	50,000 12,500	51, 500. 00 14, 500. 00	45,000 11,250	Jan. 14,1898 Apr. 22,1889
Total (number of banks, 2)	250,000	62,500	66,000.00	56,250	
National Bank of Shelbyville, Tenn First National Bank, Sheffield, Ala Third National Bank, Malone, N. Y First National Bank, Abilene, Kans Harper National Bank, Harper, Kans. Gloucester City N. B., Gloucester City, N. J.	50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	12,500 25,000 12,500 25,000 12,500 12,500	12,500,00 25,000,00 12,500,00 25,470,00 12,500,00 12,500,00	11,250 22,500 10,750 21,240 10,750 11,250	Dec. 13,1889 Dec. 23,1889 Dec. 30,1889 Jan. 21,1890 Feb. 10,1890 June 12,1890
Park National Bank, Chicago, Ill State N. B., Wellington, Kans Kingman N. B., Kingman, Kans	200,000 50,000 100,000	50,000 12,500 25,000	58, 125. 00 12, 500. 00 25, 000. 00	$\begin{array}{c} 45,000 \\ 11,250 \\ 22,000 \end{array}$	July 14,1890 Sept. 25,1890 Oct. 2,1890
Total (number of banks, 9)	750,000	187,500	196, 095. 00	165, 990	
First National Bank, Belleville, Kans. First N. B., Meade Center, Kans. American N. B., Arkansas City, Kans. City National Bank, Hastings, Nebr. Peoples N. B., Fayetteville, N. C Spokane N. B., Spokane Falls, Wash. First National Bank, Ellsworth, Kans. Second N. B., Merherson, Kans. Pratt County N. B., Pratt, Kans. Keystone N. B., Philadelphia, Pa. Spring Garden N. B., Philadelphia, Pa. National City Bank, Marshall, Mich. Red Cloud N. B., Red Cloud, Nebr. Asbury Park N. B., Asbury Park, N. J. Ninth National Bank, Dallas, Tex. First N. B., Red Cloud, Nebr.		12, 500 12, 500 50, 000 25, 000 32, 000 25, 000 12, 500 12, 500 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 18, 750 25, 000 18, 750 25, 000	12, 500. 00 12, 500. 00 50, 500. 00 25, 000. 00 32, 000. 00 29, 000. 00 12, 500. 00 12, 500. 00 14, 335. 94 50, 187. 50 58, 203. 13 18, 011. 72 25, 250. 00 48, 500. 00 18, 501. 72	11, 250 10, 750 45, 000 22, 500 28, 800 22, 500 11, 250 11, 250 45, 000 45, 000 44, 000 16, 875 20, 700 45, 000 16, 275	Dec. 12, 1890 Dec. 24, 1890 Dec. 26, 1890 Jan. 14, 1891 Jan. 20, 1891 Feb. 3, 1891 Feb. 11, 1891 Mar. 25, 1891 May 9, 1891 June 22, 1891 July 1, 1891 July 16, 1891 July 16, 1891 July 21, 1891 July 21, 1891
	Park National Bank, Chicago, Ill State N. B., Wellington, Kans Kingman N. B., Kingman, Kans  Total (number of banks, 9)  First National Bank, Belleville, Kans First N. B., Meade Center, Kans American N. B., Arkansas City, Kans. City National Bank, Hastings, Nebr. Peoples N. B., Fayetteville, N. C Spokane N. B., Spokane Falls, Wash. First National Bank, Ellsworth, Kans. Second N. B., Merherson, Kans Pratt County N. B., Pratt, Kans Pratt County N. B., Pratt, Kans Syring Garden N. B., Philadelphia, Pa Syring Garden N. B., Philadelphia, Pa. National City Bank, Marshall, Mich. Red Cloud N. B., Red Cloud, Nebr. Asbury Park N. B., Asbury Park, N. J. Ninth National Bank, Dallas Tex	Park National Bank, Chicago, III	Park National Bank, Chicago, Ill.       200,000       50,000         State N. B., Wellington, Kans.       50,000       12,500         Kingman N. B., Kingman, Kans.       750,000       187,500         Total (number of banks, 9)       750,000       12,500         First National Bank, Belleville, Kans.       50,000       12,500         First N. B., Meade Center, Kans.       50,000       12,500         American N. B., Arkansas City, Kans.       50,000       25,000         City National Bank, Hastings, Nebr.       100,000       25,000         Peoples N. B., Fayetteville, N. C.       125,000       32,000         Peoples N. B., Spokane Falls, Wash.       100,000       25,000         First National Bank, Ellsworth, Kans.       50,000       12,500         Pratt County N. B., Pratt, Kans.       50,000       12,500         Pratt County N. B., Priladelphia, Pa.       50,000       50,000         Spring Garden N. B., Philadelphia, Pa.       500,000       50,000         Spring Garden N. B., Asbury Park, N. J.       100,000       50,000         Red Cloud, Nebr.       75,000       25,000         Asbury Park N. B., Asbury Park, N. J.       100,000       25,000         Spring Park N. B., Asbury Park, N. J.       <	Park National Bank, Chicago, III	Park National Bank, Chicago, III

YEAR FROM 1865 TO OCTOBER 31, 1909, AND DISPOSITION OF ASSETS OF INSOLVENT HAVE BEEN FINALLY CLOSED—Continued.

Nomina	l assets at da pension.	te of sus-	Additional assets received		Offsets allowed	Loss on assets com-	Nominal value	
Estimated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.	since date of suspension.	Total assets.	and settled.	pounded or sold under order of court.	of assets returned to stock- holders.	
\$600,810	\$53,692	\$167,075	\$131,069	<b>\$</b> 952, 646	\$22,189	\$300,526		101 102
13,170	3,874 39,593	62, 229 28, 010	11,899	91,172	3,411	350 89,506	\$41,079	102 103
96, 891 1, 273, 711	1,441,378	938,916	11,899 4,809 273,432	169,303 3,927,437	3,411 508 197,262	1,380,020		104
1,984,582	1,538,537	1,196,230	421, 209	5,140,558	223,370	1,770,402	41, 079	
57, 487 144, 850	91,996 138,707 137,859	7, 291 8, 094	57,994 69,964 12,332	214,768 361,615	584	36,030	65,573 60,998	105
48,510	137, 859	3,821	12, 332	202, 522	18,883 54,116	85,148	00,998	106 107
20,505	1 66,965	44.909	4,138	136, 517	1.168	106,872		108
59,810	28, 459 26, 825	70,458 24,398	4,138 7,798 35,202	166,525 241,304	1, 284 4, 104	10,211	77,725 70,715 38,917	109
154,879 $122,551$	26,825 168,164	24,398 5,462	21,633	317,810	$\frac{4,104}{3,721}$	816 76,659	70,715	110 111
235,474	8,000	6,834	5,439	255,747	5,645	2,358	43,697	112
844,066	666, 975	171, 267	214,500	1,896,808	89,505	318,094	357,625	
50,793	85,912	1,609 8,791	16,171 1,790 1,775,667	154,485 58,319 7,649,834	127	80,035		113
15,646 2,464,079	32,092 915,577	2,494,511	1,790	7 649 834	838,120	3,933,986	44,068	114 115
74, 171	35,999	12,995	25 696	148,861	6,594		37,585	116
66.081	1	1 150	17,769	84,009	883	1,057		117
17,449	8,397 20,239	37,572 66,710	56, 220 29, 501	119,638 273,036	19,806	68,034 124,580		118 119
17, 449 156, 586 208, 243	119,869	37,572 66,710 60,869	29, 177	418, 158	19,806 8,971 10,556	10,146	133,585	120
3,053,047	1,218,085	2,683,217	1,951,991	8,906,340	885,057	4,217,838	215, 238	
580, 321	929,388	61,622	95,571	1,666,902	164, 276	582,026		121
1,668,952	787,598	125, 236	7,111	1 2 588 807	17,528	16,000	1,164,063	122
208,901 333,506	160,617 324,872	510,790 15,112	29, 221	702,711	53,337 71,172	403 278		123 124
268,961 333,506 152,390	176,652	15, 112 137, 561	7,111 325,342 29,221 8,398	1,265,710 702,711 475,001	71,172 67,849	719, 952 403, 278 220, 176		125 126
181,870	214,560	78,496	1 09.002	544,578	13.275	1 39.557	161,275	126
181,870 17,136 55,535	214,560 91,153 71,124	20,025 1,316	38,052 46,811	544,578 166,366 174,786	2,001 1,840	129, 091 33, 240	39,557	$\frac{127}{128}$
3, 258, 671	2,755,964	950, 158	620, 158	7, 584, 951	391, 278	2,143,320	1,364,895	
400,003	61,519	216, 704 17, 225	95, 247 24, 059	773, 473 169, 758	21,019	130, 113	113,884	129
83,776	44,698		ļ		2,196	69,535	440.004	130
483,779	106, 217	233,929	119,306	943, 231	23, 215	199,648	113,884	
1,898 153,262	98,099 117,240	44,592 72,568	6,092 9,329	150,681	3,019	122,751 232,239		131 132
74,662	1 21 449	33,827	2,446	142,377	1,586	49,050		133
38,896	92,995	81,897	2,446 9,209 4,750	352,399 142,377 222,997	1,586 1,733	165,667		133 134
74, 662 38, 896 25, 775 6, 675	92,995 21,224 12,317	19,674 56,237	4,750 8,040	71, 423 83, 269	5,600 690	42,107 59,835		135 136
342,921	256,395	142,551	41,536	783,403	75,645 801	24,345	171,400	137
23,319 11,416	77,765 101,635	11,646 64,792	10,068 48,396	783, 403 122, 798 226, 239	801 1,541	17, 969 192, 681	45,709	138 139
678,824	809,112	527,784	139,866	2,155,586	90,615	906, 644	217, 109	
10,794 6,201 206,303	50,866	22,426	4,042	88,128	274	51,149		141
6,201	42,808 376,977	21.564	2,036 171,659	1 72,609	225	58,394		142
48 198	59,642	55,732 110,400	18,644	810,671	56,738 289	226,998 189,822		143 144
101,878	24.882	124,504	10,516	236, 814 261, 780	8,760	178,089		145
101, 878 314, 354 102, 952 7, 537	190,090 46,213	9,060	223,449	1 736,953	8,760 70,248	178, 089 173, 208		146
102,952	46, 213 85, 858	43,981	6,415 46,220	199,561 169,333	2,669 3,611	113,595		147 148
24,983	56,756	29,718 17,166	9.049	107.954	1 429	107,361 57,565	[	149
575,606	996,992	17,166 153,913	9,049 138,284 614,952	107,954 1,864,795	96,788 124,700	1,429,122 2,367,827 29,727		150
280,592	555, 430 38, 725	1,485,688 641	614,952	2,936,662 220,268	124,700	2,367,827	6,498	151 152
157, 652 33, 823	118,333	13,635	23, 250 26, 708	192 499	4,199 6,756	1 119.892	0,498	153
24,089	32,015 229,956	56,240	23, 462	135, 806 592, 090	339	92,652		154
123,895 34,040	229,956 41,226	218,928 82,117	23, 462 19, 311 8, 714 5, 080	592,090 166,097	$33,427 \\ 12,371$	416,941 103,792	J	154 155 156 157
37,214	91,674	9,321	5.080	143, 289	12,311	103,792		157
3.,511	, 3, 1	1 2,322	] -, 300	1 -15,300		1		

No. 66.--Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

			<del>,</del>			
	Name and location of bank.	Capital stock.	Bonds at failure.	Amount real- ized from sale of bonds.	Circula- tion out- standing at failure.	Receiver appointed.
158 159 160 161 162 164	Florence National Bank, Florence, Ala First National Bank, Palatka, Fla First N. B., Kansas City, Kans Rio Grande N. B., Laredo, Tex. First National Bank, Clearfield, Pa First National Bank, Coldwater, Kans	\$60,000 150,000 150,000 100,000 100,000 52,000	\$15,000 37,500 37,500 25,000 97,000 13,000	\$17, 203, 12 39, 003, 13 40, 687, 50 28, 656, 25 112, 523, 75 12, 496, 25	\$12,900 33,250 33,750 22,500 85,340 11,200	July 23, 1891 Aug. 7, 1891 Aug. 17, 1891 Oct. 3, 1891 Oct. 7, 1891 Oct. 14, 1891
	Total (number of banks, 23)	3,447,000	697,000	736, 960. 63	619,840	
165 166 167 168 169 170 171 172 173 174 175 176 177 178	Maverick N. B., Boston, Mass. Corry National Bank, Corry, Pa. Cheyenne N. B., Cheyenne, Wyo. California N. B., San Diego, Cal. First N. B., Wilmington, N. C. Huron National Bank, Huron, S. Dak. First National Bank, Bowers, Kans. First National Bank, Bowers, Kans. First National Bank, Deming, N. Mex. First National Bank, Deming, N. Mex. Lima National Bank, Lima, Ohio. National Bank of Guthrie, Okla Cherryvale N. B., Cherryvale, Kans. First National Bank, Erie, Kans. First National Bank, Erie, Kans. First National Bank, Erie, Kans. First National Bank, Erie, Kans.	400,000 100,000 150,000 250,000 250,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000	50,000 100,000 37,500 50,000 50,000 20,000 12,500 95,500 12,500 25,000 12,500 12,500 12,500 12,500 12,500 12,500	57, 575, 00 113, 937, 50 36, 975, 00 48, 062, 50 48, 250, 00 21, 007, 81 14, 335, 94 110, 600, 94 12, 093, 75 26, 429, 69 12, 093, 75 58, 500, 00 12, 078, 12 14, 335, 94 30, 312, 50	45,000 87,100 33,750 45,000 45,000 10,750 85,950 11,250 22,500 11,250 21,800 11,250 21,800 11,250 26,720	Nov. 2,1891 Nov. 21,1891 Dec. 5,1891 Dec. 18,1891 Dec. 21,1891 Jan. 7,1892 Feb. 6,1892 Feb. 9,1892 Feb. 19,1892 Feb. 29,1892 dododododododo
181	Total (number of banks, 17)	2 450 000	$\frac{25,000}{621,750}$	28,671.88 670,510.32	22,500 554,070	July 22, 1892
182	•		<del></del>			Tan 14 1803
182 183 184 185 186 187 187 189 199 191 193 199 201 202 204 205 206 207 210 211 212 212 213 214 216 217 218 219 218 221 221 222 223	First National Bank, Del Norte, Colo. Newton N. B., Newton, Kans	50,000 100,000 300,000 500,000 500,000 150,000 100,000 1,000,000 150,000 100,000 150,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000	12, 500 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 50, 000 50, 00	12, 031. 25 24, 937. 50 48, 250. 00 55, 875. 00 55, 875. 00 56, 687. 50 54, 750. 09 12, 007. 81 23, 687. 50 48, 125. 00 24, 062. 50 60, 000. 00 37, 171. 88 12, 101. 68 14, 203. 12 27, 687. 50 54, 83. 75 14, 250. 00 14, 203. 12 27, 687. 50 54, 848. 75 14, 250. 00 14, 203. 13 27, 687. 50 28, 000. 00 14, 203. 13 12, 031. 25 55, 375. 00 60, 256. 88 21, 328. 13 226, 687. 50 55, 375. 00 60, 256. 88 21, 328. 13 226, 687. 50 55, 375. 00 60, 256. 88 21, 328. 13 226, 687. 50 55, 375. 00 60, 256. 88 21, 328. 13 226, 687. 50 55, 375. 00 60, 256. 88	11, 250 22, 560 43, 700 45, 000 45, 000 45, 000 42, 800 11, 250 43, 600 44, 250 22, 500 44, 250 22, 500 11, 250 11, 500 22, 500 21, 880 11, 250 22, 500 21, 880 11, 250 22, 500 21, 880 11, 250 11, 25	Jan. 14,1893 Jan. 16,1893 Feb. 6,1893 Apr. 17,1893 Apr. 17,1893 May 19,1893 May 19,1893 June 6,1893 June 7,1893 June 12,1893 June 12,1893 June 13,1893 June 17,1893 June 27,1893 June 29,1893 June 29,1893 June 29,1893 June 29,1893 June 29,1893 June 21,18
226 227 228 229	Manchester. N. H. First National Bank, Starkville, Miss. Stockgrowers N. B., Miles City, Mont. Texas National B., San Antonio, Tex. Albuquerque National Bank, Albuquerque National	60,000 75,000 100,000 175,000	15,000 19,000 25,000 50,000	14,881.25 21,612.50 23,664.06 56,000.00	13,500 17,100 22,500 44,150	Aug. 9, 1893 do Aug. 10, 1893 Aug. 11, 1893
230 231 234 235	Albuquerque National Bank, Albuquerque, N. Mex. First National Bank, Vernon, Tex First National Bank, Middlesboro, Ky First N. B., Hot Springs, S. Dak First National Bank, Marion, Kans	100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	25,000 12,500 12,500 25,000	27, 687, 50, 14, 203, 13 14, 218, 75 23, 968, 75	22,500 11,250 11,250 21,900	Aug. 12, 1893 do Aug. 17, 1893 Aug. 22, 1893

YEAR FROM 1865 TO OCTOBER 31, 1909, AND DISPOSITION OF ASSETS OF INSOLVENT HAVE BEEN FINALLY CLOSED—Continued.

Nomina	l assets at da pension.	ite of sus-	Additional assets received	•	Offsets allowed	Loss on assets com-	Nominal value	
Estimated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.	since date of suspension.	Total assets.	and settled.	pounded or sold under order of court.	of assets returned to stock- holders.	
\$27, 436 157, 630 86, 050 42, 152	\$80,860 214,991 87,665 27,181	\$15,460 112,844 118,023 101,848	\$5,133 9,872 25,157 5,615	\$128, 889 495, 337 316, 895 176, 796	\$7,435 34,885 11,076 218	\$71,035 366,708 206,396 128,373		158 159 160 161
74, 758 16, 121	51, 564 50, 064	142, 122 19, 455	97, 314 5, 219	365, 758 90, 859	8, 190 7, 091	143, 929 63, 034		162 164
2, 494, 188	3, 550, 768	2,964,786	1,500,101	10, 509, 843	490,718	6, 802, 984	\$6,498	
4, 170, 649 429, 340 130, 365 541, 363 140, 808 41, 221 17, 570 62, 381 68, 264 24, 715 63, 241	4, 747, 455 152, 513 298, 762 535, 479 369, 140 17, 778 60, 938 106, 718 65, 727 209, 549	772, 597 61, 480 31, 617 330, 716 181, 995 39, 147 39, 621 9, 696 2, 650 32, 215	528, 108 73, 296 68, 139 220, 900 45, 155 4, 511 7, 963 27, 100 17, 332 20, 183 9, 749	10, 218, 799 716, 629 528, 883 1, 658, 458 737, 098 102, 657 126, 092 205, 895 153, 973 286, 662	1, 082, 794 35, 836 11, 819 51, 012 20, 685 404 127 7, 093 26, 650 13, 323	2, 216, 405 235, 661 297, 742 1, 208, 072 392, 970 54, 046 78, 228 82, 151 191, 035 56, 771	74,869	165 166 167 168 169 170 171 172 173
124, 113 3, 992	86, 124 276, 990	5,048 58,257	60,642	164, 162 520, 002 3, 992	12,638 53,282	70, 439	124, 032	175 176 177
15, 583 60, 369 31, 523 106, 351	31, 110 5, 111 79, 936 109, 297	53, 933 30, 953 109, 651 149, 159	1,097 5,886 11,414 32,808	101, 723 102, 319 232, 524 397, 615	11,881 1,429 59,725 7,164	56, 365 154, 073 221, 603	51,094	178 179 180 181
6,031,848	7, 152, 617	1,938,735	1,134,283	16, 257, 483	1,395,862	5, 321, 561	249, 995	
68, 135 30, 329 335, 352 34, 142 300, 549 1, 055, 328 50, 839 28, 701 81, 751 831, 565 48, 169 958, 872 72, 758 7, 968 63, 781 54, 586 63, 781 54, 586 63, 781 155, 823 381, 945 115, 530 149, 100 107, 446 118, 550 48, 019 1, 245, 767 250, 796 81, 198 11, 245, 767 250, 796 81, 198 11, 245, 767 250, 796 81, 198 11, 245, 767 250, 796 81, 198 1100, 987 355, 824	83, 761 27, 959 174, 852 157, 453 272, 803 365, 918 131, 070 121, 847 141, 872 1, 097, 119 296, 498 90, 902 263, 745 267, 992 32, 874 101, 494 13, 195 80, 835 887, 344 569, 688 387, 344 569, 688 387, 344 569, 688 387, 344 569, 688 387, 344 569, 688 387, 344 569, 688 387, 344 569, 688 387, 344 569, 688 387, 344 569, 688 387, 344 569, 688 387, 344 569, 534 44, 380 44, 337 437, 517 60, 104 85, 906 44, 387 85, 906 44, 389 88, 938 88, 938	26, 342 145, 461 413, 461 413, 862 437, 285 477, 905 958, 272 34, 910 58, 679 128, 851 608, 148 3, 201 53, 163 32, 201 14, 455 39, 292 41, 179 252, 321 36, 389 90, 355 4, 563 4, 563 4, 563 616, 684 73, 431 603, 144 418, 910 15, 818 117, 614 11, 323 697, 745 2, 378 53, 470	3, 851 9, 729 239, 549 22, 869 650, 308 148, 669 7, 283 31, 472 552, 470 53, 053 39, 141 8, 944 26, 849 39, 968 29, 500 11, 726 6, 277 62, 191 24, 017 69, 748 27, 881 12, 706 49, 369 27, 610 6, 741 7, 732 257, 497 116, 866 4, 124 76, 100 15, 774 150, 618 114, 624 78, 996	182, 089 213, 478 1, 163, 615 651, 749 1, 701, 065 2, 528, 187 220, 699 404, 944 2, 589, 885 71, 797 216, 293 115, 237 616, 518 640, 943 1, 101, 675 349, 659 136, 145 231, 669 374, 616 309, 659 136, 145 231, 669 374, 616 309, 659 136, 145 231, 669 234, 616 241, 293 2424, 888 2424, 888 2451, 947 676, 328	2, 209 13, 633 13, 875 20, 686 20, 723 86, 139 4, 593 4, 593 4, 593 4, 220 133, 829 17, 935 4, 085 10, 491 3, 550 10, 491 3, 550 4, 423 48, 314 57, 063 3, 519 6, 426 6, 426 21, 163 7, 351 354, 354 40, 419 10, 226 21, 163 7, 352 40, 419 10, 226 8, 684 3, 580 179, 701 6, 555 27, 323	1, 800, 747 117, 417 117, 417 154, 618 231, 822 1, 482, 204 107, 443 37, 846 117, 582 50, 498 336, 345 761, 090 237, 498 104, 911 188, 761 110, 625 178, 633 32, 991 99, 813 907, 546 707, 892 72, 353 181, 109 1, 029, 013 180, 710 191, 367	328, 869	182 183 184 185 186 187 198 199 199 199 199 199 201 202 204 207 210 211 212 213 214 216 217 218 221 222 222 222 222 222 222
31, 582 52, 159 78, 892 226, 267	36, 726 163, 047 118, 193 256, 229	40, 169 120, 428 22, 566 26, 402	2, 100 26, 204 6, 650 51, 562	110, 577 361, 838 226, 301 560, 460	8,315 14,480 10,446 14,021	73, 319 189, 441 168, 113 30, 330	<b>\$17</b> 5, 335	226 227 228 229
48, 562 37, 602 58, 500 57, 065	178, 182 44, 630 47, 012 41, 902	6,840 1,896 1,814 5,331	19,426 8,120 41,267 17,108	253, 010 92, 248 148, 593 121, 406	7,768 8,293 37,567 2,078	153, 524 41, 710 59, 644 54, 198		230 231 234 235

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

	Name and location of bank.	Capital stock.	Bonds at failure.	Amount real- ized from sale of bonds.	Circula- tion out- standing at failure.	Receiver appointed.
236 237 238 239 240 241 243 244 245 246	Washington N. B., Tacoma, Wash El Paso National Bank, El Paso, Tex. Lloyd's N. B., Jamestown, N. Dak. N. Granite State Bank, Exeter, N. H. Chamb'l'n N. B., Chamberlain, S. Dak. P. T. N. B., Port Townsend Wash First National Bank, Sundance, Wyo. First N. B., North Manchester, Ind Commercial N. B., Denver, Colo First National Bank, Dayton, Tenn Total (number of banks, 53)	\$100,000 150,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 8,985,000	\$50,000 37,500 25,000 25,000 25,000 12,500 30,000 50,000 12,500	\$48, 312, 50 42, 656, 25 28, 000, 00 27, 875, 00 12, 031, 25 28, 437, 50 12, 031, 25 31, 984, 38 56, 875, 00 14, 093, 75	\$43,500 33,750 22,500 22,490 11,250 22,500 11,250 27,000 45,000 11,250	Aug. 26, 1893 Sept. 2, 1893 Sept. 14, 1893 Sept. 18, 1893 Sept. 30, 1893 Oct. 31, 1893 Oct. 11, 1893 Oct. 16, 1893 Oct. 25, 1893
248 249 251 252 253 254 255 256 257 258 260 261 262 263 264 265 266 267	First National Bank, Spokane, Wash. Oregon N. B., Portland, Oreg. First National Bank, Fort Payne, Ala. Third National Bank, Fort Payne, Ala. Third National Bank, Detroit, Mich. First National Bank, Llano, Tex. American N. B., Springfield, Mo. First National Bank, Sedalia, Mo. National Bank of Pendleton, Oreg. State National Bank, Wichita, Kans. German National Bank, Wichita, Kans. German National Bank, Arlington, Oreg. Baker City N. B., Rapid City, S. Dak. First National Bank, Arlington, Oreg. Baker City N. B., Baker City, Oreg. First National Bank, Grant, Nebr. Wichita N. B., Wichita, Kans. State National Bank, Vernon, Tex. National Bank of Middletown, Pa. First National Bank, Kearney, Nebr.	250,000 200,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 75,000 250,000 100,000 100,000 75,000 75,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000	50,000 50,000 12,500 50,000 12,500 18,750 50,000 25,000 25,000 31,500 12,500 12,500 12,500 12,500 12,500 12,500 31,500 31,500 31,500 31,500 31,500 31,500 31,500 31,500 31,500 31,500 31,500 31,500 31,500 31,500 31,500 31,500	48, 062, 50 48, 906, 25 12, 156, 25 12, 156, 25 18, 331, 56 47, 000, 00 54, 562, 50 27, 984, 38 27, 827, 50 31, 844, 84 13, 913, 75 20, 235, 86 14, 015, 63 53, 937, 50 27, 827, 50 76, 868, 75 36, 000, 00	45,000 45,000 11,250 44,280 10,750 16,170 45,000 22,500 22,500 22,500 11,250 11,250 11,250 11,250 11,250 11,250 11,250 11,370 11	Nov. 20, 1893 Dec. 12, 1893 Jan. 26, 1894 Feb. 26, 1894 Feb. 28, 1894dododody. 10, 1894 June 8, 1894 June 20, 1894 July 6, 1894 July 13, 1894 Aug. 2, 1894 Aug. 2, 1894dodo. Aug. 14, 1894 Sept. 5, 1894 Sept. 24, 1894dododododo.
	Total (number of banks, 19)	ļ	651,500	686, 292. 29	580,880	
269 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 2776 2776 2776 2776 2776 2776 2	First N. B., Johnson City, Tenn. Citizens N. B., Madison, S. Dak. Citizens N. B., Spokane, Wash.a. Tacoma N. B., Tacoma, Wash.a. City National Bank, Quanah, Tex. Central National Bank, Redfield, S. Dak. North Platte N. B. N. Platte, Nebr. Needles National Bank, Reedles, Cal. N. Broome Co. B., Binghamton, N. Y. First N. B., San Bernardino, Cal. Dover National Bank, Dover, N. H. Browne N. B., Spokane, Wash. First N. B., Anacortes, Wash. Holdredge, N. B., Holdredge, Nebr. National Bank of Kansas City, Mo. First National Bank, Texarkana, Tex. First National Bank, Texarkana, Tex. First National Bank, Roverna, Nebr. City National Bank, Roverna, Nebr. City National Bank, Port Worth, Tex. First National Bank, Pollin, Tex. First National Bank, Coala, Fla. First N. B., Willimantic, Conn. First N. B., Holdredge, Wash.a. First N. B., B., Fort Angeles, Wash.a. First National Bank, Pella, Iowa. Merchants N. B., Seattle, Wash. Union National Bank, Pella, Iowa. Merchants N. B., Seattle, Wash. Union National Bank, Pella, Iowa. Merchants N. B., Seattle, Wash. Keystone N. B., West Superior, Wis. Fuget Sound N. B., Everett, Wash. Keystone N. B., West Superior, Wis. First N. B., South Bend, Wash. Kearney, N. B., Kearney, Nebr. First N. B., Wellington, Kans. Columbia N. B., Tacoma, Wash.	50,000 50,000 150,000 200,000 100,020 50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000	12,500 12,500 38,700 50,000 25,050 12,500 12,500 25,000 10,000 25,000 12,500	12, 015. 63 12, 015. 62 37, 539. 00 48, 205. 53 28, 013. 42 14, 015. 62 20, 255. 86 12, 000. 00 24, 757. 50 27, 827. 50 111, 045. 00 23, 750. 00 13, 913. 75 12, 000. 15 13, 503. 91 55, 750. 00 13, 484. 37 13, 875. 00 27, 907. 50 12, 234. 38 14, 044. 06 49, 925. 28 142, 925. 00 11, 984. 38 54, 562. 50 21, 375. 00	11, 250 11, 250 11, 250 33,050 44,360 22,545 11,250 22,540 21,800 89,000 21,800 11,250	Nov. 13, 1894 Dec. 12, 1894 Dec. 13, 1894 Dec. 14, 1894 Jan. 2, 1895 Jan. 14, 1895 Jan. 14, 1895 Jan. 18, 1895 Jan. 29, 1895 Jan. 29, 1895 Feb. 8, 1895 Mar. 16, 1895 Mar. 18, 1895 Mar. 18, 1895 Apr. 10, 1895 Apr. 22, 1895 Apr. 22, 1895dodo Apr. 22, 1895 June 4, 1895 June 4, 1895 June 19, 1895 June 19, 1895 Aug. 7, 1895 Aug. 7, 1895 Aug. 7, 1895 Aug. 17, 1895 Aug. 17, 1895 Aug. 17, 1895 Oct. 25, 1895
303	Columbia N. B., Tacoma, Wash  Total (number of banks, 33)	350,000 4,685,020	1,026,750	12,375.00 49,705.16 1,057,307.46	45,000 913,130	Oct. 23, 1895 Oct. 30, 1895
	1	I==-	I <del></del>			ı i

a Second failure.

Year from 1865 to October 31, 1909, and Disposition of Assets of Insolvent have been Finally Closed—Continued.

Setimated   Seti	Nominal	l assets at da pension.	te of sus-	Additional assets received		Offsets allowed	Loss on assets com- pounded or	Nominal value of assets re-	
68, 315	Estimated good.			since date of suspen-	Total assets.	and	sold under order of	turned to stock-	
68, 315	\$55,146	<b>\$</b> 105, 596	\$57,375	\$380,546	\$598,663	\$3,312	\$531,155		236
68, 315	144, 470	326, 170	9,713	59,688	540,041	43,808	266, 398		237
68, 315	150, 177	181, 527	62, 275	36,507	430, 486	5,048	271,937		238
13,037	68,315	99,690	26, 227	19,090		2.067	107,834	· • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	239
9, 687 83, 887 14, 993 3, 237 110, 914 580 90, 542 22, 267 2172, 365 234, 080 336, 900 230, 501 982, 846 30, 844 663, 763 22, 20, 125 67, 229 11, 622 4, 950 103, 926 3, 026 54, 231 22, 200, 058, 005 9, 785, 877 6, 830, 545 3, 431, 265 30, 105, 692 1, 830, 963 14, 418, 764 \$1, 103, 106	38,588	33,835	5,278		90,357	3,638	49,108		240
20, 058, 005   9, 785, 877   6, 830, 548   3, 431, 265   30, 105, 692   1, 830, 693   14, 418, 764   \$1, 130, 196	0 607	92 397	14 503	3 927	110 014	580	00,002		243
20, 058, 005   9, 785, 877   6, 830, 548   3, 431, 265   30, 105, 692   1, 830, 693   14, 418, 764   \$1, 130, 196	96, 531	76, 220	372	25, 292	198, 415		63, 169		244
20, 058, 005   9, 785, 877   6, 830, 548   3, 431, 265   30, 105, 692   1, 830, 693   14, 418, 764   \$1, 130, 196	172,365	234,080		239, 501	982, 846	30, 484	663,763		245
71, 327	20, 125		11,622		103, 926	3,026	54, 231		246
82, 399	10,058,005	9, 785, 877	6,830,545	3, 431, 265	30, 105, 692	1,830,963	14, 418, 764	\$1,130,196	
82, 399	71,327	489, 454	1,982	69,116	631,879	7,900	350, 410		248
82, 399	329, 168	167,989	10,318	22,460	529,935	16,566	348, 137		249
11, 339	17,928 80 040	981 324	180 044	1,968	604 900	1,812	462 599		$\frac{251}{252}$
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	82.399	58, 602		10.500	202, 639	15.413	106.537		25
63, 247	11.339	77, 651	21,677	6,473	117,140	2,452	91,751		25
$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	63.247	78,569	251,712	14,088	407, 616	34,165	59 697	212, 295	25.
27, 870         115, 917         40, 939         17, 419         209, 943         12, 999         100, 819         22, 28, 865         85, 897         378, 110         261, 865         19, 425         1, 655, 297         32, 339         993, 491         22         25, 488         27, 611         66, 4630         10, 378         129, 927         9, 909         86, 518         22         25, 888         27, 611         66, 4630         10, 378         129, 927         9, 909         86, 518         22         21, 174         43, 463         61, 174         43, 463         61, 824         23, 400         189, 861         16, 528         94, 243         20         20         10, 193         64, 624         1, 996         21, 174         97, 987         1, 797         69, 711         438, 411         75, 471         171, 175         75, 5228         131, 196         324, 187         69, 031         24         14, 321         74, 062         66, 683         10, 671         165, 637         7, 554         131, 126         22         2,077, 584         3, 163, 472         1, 672, 777         815, 188         7, 729, 021         405, 375         4, 463, 352         281, 326           17, 562         70, 589         61, 803         2, 299         152, 253         3, 429         <	182,635		374, 407	124, 137	771, 150	63,077	441,374		256
885, 897         378, 110         261, 865         110, 378         129, 927         9, 909         983, 491         22, 588, 870         62, 661         41, 612         19, 403         182, 546         15, 168         103, 046         22, 284         23, 400         189, 861         16, 528         94, 243         22, 240         10, 103         64, 624         1, 906         21, 174         97, 987         1, 707         324, 187         60, 031         22, 269         77, 171         711, 575         755, 228         131, 106         324, 187         60, 031         24, 432         24, 409         189, 861         16, 528         94, 243         24, 24, 409         189, 861         16, 528         94, 243         24, 24, 409         17, 77         438, 411         75, 471         171, 575         755, 228         131, 106         324, 187         60, 031         22, 91         16, 5637         7, 554         131, 128         22, 21, 183         41, 711         10, 244         235, 632         22, 22, 22, 23, 23         308, 322         9, 744         194, 141, 171         10, 244         235, 632         22, 22, 22, 23, 23         31, 277         11, 31, 28         24, 24, 34, 31, 31, 31, 32         22, 207, 558         31, 13, 177         16, 961         146, 607         19, 608         99, 584         23	27,870	118,615	46,039		209,943	12,959	100,819		257
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	955 907	215,971	961 965			39 330			$\frac{250}{250}$
58, 870         62, 661         41, 612         19, 403         182, 346         15, 168         103, 46         22         10, 193         64, 624         1, 966         21, 174         97, 987         1, 797         69, 771         438, 411         75, 471         171, 1755         755, 228         131, 196         324, 187         1, 797         69, 771         481, 411         75, 471         171, 1755         755, 228         131, 196         324, 187         21, 14, 321         74, 662         66, 583         10, 671         165, 637         7, 554         131, 128         22         241, 420         217, 681         26, 240         22, 981         308, 322         9, 744         154, 176         22         20, 77, 584         3, 163, 472         1, 672, 777         815, 188         7, 729, 021         405, 375         4, 406, 351         281, 326           17, 562         70, 589         61, 803         2, 299         152, 253         3, 429         101, 837         2           2, 077, 584         3, 163, 472         1, 672, 777         815, 188         7, 729, 021         405, 375         4, 406, 351         281, 326           17, 562         70, 589         61, 803         2, 299         152, 253         3, 429         101, 837         2         26,			66 450		129, 927	9 909	86.518		260
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	58, 870	62, 661	41,612	19, 403	182, 546	15.168	103,046		26
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	61.174	43, 463	61,824	23,400	189,861	16,528	94, 243		263
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	10,193	64,624	1,996	21,174	97,987	1,797		69,031	263
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	69,771	438, 411	75, 471	171,575				[	264
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			26, 240	20,071	100,007	0.744	151,128		
17,562	19,507	245,317	48, 106	28,781	341,711	10, 244	253, 632		267
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	2,077,584	3,163,472	1,672,777	815, 188	7,729,021	405, 375	4, 406, 351	281,326	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		70, 589					101,837		269
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	7,265				146, 697	19,608	99,587		270
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	50,903	306 705	68 380	128 004	553 185	11 480	402,303		97
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	73, 172	89, 269	58, 162	7, 200	227, 803	4,393	147.547		27
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	316,229	117,870	141,196	1 43.382	618, 677	37,308	166,354		27
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	39,777	101,319	23,514	30, 665		8,072	1 58,676		27.
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	54, 544	114,488	14,922		204, 456	6,111	92,922		270
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	248 067	171 033	172 598	3,042 45 308	637 996	78 977	238 617		27
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	61, 279	208, 054	61, 242	61,923			213, 907		$\tilde{27}$
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	112,052	65, 170	10,586	54,828		6,596	8.122		28
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	39, 248	122,829	20,590	20,433	203,100	2,348	25, 421	115, 566	28
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	10,934	45,637	12,332	3,949	142 240		192 210		28
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	427 082	1 029 928		390 515	2 449 033	70 409	1 174 285	1	28
$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	17.836	9, 154	61, 216	3, 105	91,311	1,809	60, 219		28
$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	26, 224	46, 205	10 544	10,885	93,858	416	53,686		28
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	264, 516	267, 362	1 401 422	178,831	1,112,131	101,730	432, 521		28
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	9,545	28,203	25,720	13,189		2,076	44,845		28
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	191,775	145,036	100,207	12,956			200,676		289
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1,301	37,990	18, 581	15,807	73,679	2,873			29
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	23, 290	7,774	28,074	26,945	86,083		23, 237		29: 29:
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	173.689	313,874	54, 131	192, 380	734,074	24, 594	419,974		29
150, 291     61, 998     225, 654     36, 722     474, 665     34, 212     332, 768     22       6, 837     69, 338     24, 022     25, 522     125, 719     1, 458     82, 388     22       35, 603     194, 297     35, 131     28, 299     293, 330     17, 401     206, 875     33       13, 078     67, 288     46, 248     20, 090     146, 704     604     93, 111     3       7, 857     231, 673     322, 772     48, 938     611, 240     26, 732     507, 327     34	523, 057	816,389	178,049	991, 223	2,508,718	594,875		J	29 29
150, 291     61, 998     225, 654     36, 722     474, 665     34, 212     332, 768     22       6, 837     69, 338     24, 022     25, 522     125, 719     1, 458     82, 388     22       35, 603     194, 297     35, 131     28, 299     293, 330     17, 401     206, 875     33       13, 078     67, 288     46, 248     20, 090     146, 704     604     93, 111     3       7, 857     231, 673     322, 772     48, 938     611, 240     26, 732     507, 327     34	6 069 6 069	94 820	75 175	50,173	157 ARK	7 212	129, 394	97 652	29
6, 837         69, 338         24, 022         25, 522         125, 719         1, 488         82, 388         22           35, 603         194, 297         35, 131         28, 299         293, 330         17, 401         206, 875         33           13, 078         67, 288         46, 248         20, 090         146, 704         604         93, 111         30           7, 857         231, 673         322, 772         48, 938         611, 240         26, 732         507, 327         36	150. 291	61.998	225.654	36, 722	474.665	34, 212	332.768		29
35,603     194,297     35,131     28,299     293,330     17,401     206,875     3       13,078     67,288     46,248     20,090     146,704     604     93,111     3       7,857     231,673     322,772     48,938     611,240     26,732     507,327     3	6,837	69,338		25, 522		1,458	82,388		29
13,078     67,288     46,248     20,090     146,704     604     93,111     31       7,857     231,673     322,772     48,938     611,240     26,732     507,327     33	35,603	104 207	35, 131	28, 299	293, 330	17, 401	206,875		30
	13,078	67,288	46, 248 322, 772	20,090	146,704 611,240	604	93,111		30 30
3,104,090 3,001,070 3,400,179 2,742,007 14,000,938 1,213,025 0,930,010 213,219						ļ	ļ		30
	3, 134, 896	0,001,076	3, 438, 179	4, 142, 807	14,000,938	1,213,028	0,930,010	410, 419	

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

Name and location of bank.   Capital stock.   Saliure							<del></del>
Whâtcom, Wash.  Cerman N. B., Columbus, Ga.  100,000  25,000  25,000  26,934,33  21,900  Dec. 7,1895  Dec. 19,1895  Dec. 20,1895  Dec. 19,1895  Dec. 20,1895  Dec. 20,1895  Dec. 20,1895  Dec. 20,1895  Dec. 20,1895  Dec. 21,1895	Name and location of bank.			ized from	tion out- standing		
Chattahoochee N. B., Columbus, Ga.   100,000   25,000   27,605.31   22,500   Dec. 7,1895   Columbus, Ga.   100,000   25,000   26,634.38   22,500   Dec. 7,1895   Columbus, Ga.   100,000   25,000   26,634.38   22,500   Dec. 7,1895   Columbus, Ga.   100,000   25,000   16,471.88   13,000   Feb. 8,1896   Columbus, Ga.   100,000   15,000   16,471.88   13,000   Feb. 8,1896   Columbus, Ga.   100,000   15,000   16,471.88   13,000   Feb. 8,1896   Columbus, Ga.   100,000   25,000   26,304.81   25,000   26,304.81   25,000   27,907.50   27	305	Bellingham Bay National Bank, New Whatcom, Wash.	\$60,000	\$15,000	<b>\$</b> 16,621.88	<b>\$</b> 13,050	Dec. 5,1895
Humboldt, Kans.    Grand Forks N. B., G. Forks, N. Dak   200,000   52,000   13,956, 25   11,250   May 2,1896   31, National Bank, Gleney, Wash.   50,000   22,500   23,966, 25   11,250   May 2,1896   315   First National Bank, Cheney, Wash.   50,000   12,500   13,966, 25   11,250   July 22,1806   11,250   July 12,1806	Chattahoochee N. B., Columbus, Ga.	100,000	25,000	27,695.31	22,500	Dec. 7,1895	
Humboldt, Kans.    Grand Forks N. B., G. Forks, N. Dak   200,000   52,000   13,956, 25   11,250   May 2,1896   31, National Bank, Gleney, Wash.   50,000   22,500   23,966, 25   11,250   May 2,1896   315   First National Bank, Cheney, Wash.   50,000   12,500   13,966, 25   11,250   July 22,1806   11,250   July 12,1806	Fort Stanwix N. B., Rome, N. Y.	150 000 1			135,000	Dec. 19,1895 L	
Namura B. B.   Wellingson', Exan.   100,000   25,000   27,307.50   22,500   1010   26,1898	310	Humboldt First National Bank, Humboldt, Kans.	60,000	15,000	16, 471. 88	13,000	Feb. 15,1896
Namura B. B.   Wellingson', Exan.   100,000   25,000   27,307.50   22,500   1010   26,1898		Grand Forks N. B., G. Forks, N. Dak.	200,000	52,000	51,558.00	46,150	Apr. 28,1896
Summer N. B., Weilington, Kans.   100,000   25,000   33,905   25   11,250   31   17   17   17   18   18   18   18   1	313	National Dank of Jenerson, Tex	100,000	25,000	26, 316, 41	22,500	June 24, 1896
Rittitas Valley National Bank, Hillsboro, Ohio.   10,000   22,500   12,575.00   11,250   July 18,1896   131   First National Bank, Minot, N. Dak.   50,000   12,500   13,000.00   11,250   Aug. 12,1896   322   Citizena N. B. San Aragelo 18xx   100,000   25,000   26,053.75   11,250   Aug. 12,1896   322   Citizena N. B. San Aragelo 18xx   100,000   25,000   26,053.75   11,250   Aug. 12,1896   322   Citizena N. B. San Aragelo 18xx   100,000   25,000   26,075.00   22,550   34,000   32,000	314	Sumner N. B., Wellington, Kans	100,000	25,000	27,907.50	22 500 1	- June 26, 1896 I
First National Bank, Minch, N. Dak.   50,000   25,000   24,750.00   22,150   Aug. 12,1896   320   Yates County N. B., Penn Yan, N. Y.   50,000   13,000   13,000.00   11,700   Aug. 12,1896   322   Citizens N. B., San Angelo, Tex.   100,000   25,000   28,000.00   22,500   322,500   323   Sioux N. B., Sioux City, Iowa.   300,000   50,000   53,000.00   44,300   324   American N. B., New Orleans, La.   200,000   50,000   53,000.00   11,250   325   First National Bank, Helena, Mont.   80,000   12,500   14,000.00   11,250   327   First N. B., Springville, N. Y.   50,000   20,000   20,000   20,000   32,00	315 316	Kittitas Valley National Bank, El-	50,000 50,000	12,500 $12,500$	13, 906. 25 12, 375. 00	$11,250 \ 11,250$	June 27, 1896 July 18, 1896
Sept.   Sept	317	First National Bank, Hillsboro, Ohio.		25,000	24,750.00	22,150	July 22,1896
Sept.   Sept	319	First National Bank, Minot, N. Dak.	50,000	12,500	11,890.63	11,250	Aug. 12,1896
Sept.   Sept	320	First National Bank, Larned, Kans		12,500	12,063,75	11,700	Aug. 17, 1896
324 American N. B., Slollx City, 10va   200, 000   30, 000   43, 100   30, 000   44, 100   30, 11, 1896     325 First National Bank, Helena, Mont.   800, 000   50, 000   44, 300   8ept. 10, 1896     326 Bennett N. B., New Whatcom, Wash.   50, 000   21, 500   14, 000   11, 250     327 First N. B., Springville, N. Y.   50, 000   20, 000   22, 625, 00   18, 000     328 First N. B., Mount Pleasant, Mich.   50, 000   12, 500   14, 000   00   11, 250     329 First N. B., Mount Pleasant, Mich.   50, 000   12, 500   13, 1812, 50   11, 250     330 City National Bank, Tyler, Tex.   100, 000   25, 000   731, 111. 30   616, 845     331 First National Bank, Garnett, Kans.   50, 000   12, 500   13, 843, 75   10, 900     332 First National Bank, Garnett, Kans.   50, 000   12, 500   13, 843, 75   10, 900     333 Second National Bank, Duluth, Minn.   200, 000   50, 000   48, 000. 00   45, 000     334 Marine National Bank, Duluth, Minn.   200, 000   50, 000   55, 375, 00   45, 000     336 First National Bank, Chechan, Lowa.   75, 000   20, 000   55, 200, 000   45, 000     337 First N. B., East Saginaw, Mich.   100, 000   50, 000   45, 000   45, 000     338 First N. B., Kansas City, Mo.   220, 000   50, 000   45, 000   45, 000     339 First N. B., East Saginaw, Mich.   100, 000   50, 000   45, 000   45, 000     330 First N. B., Bigraar Falls, N. Y.   100, 000   50, 000   45, 000   45, 000     331 Bank of Ullinois, Chicago, Ill.   1,000, 000   50, 000   50, 000   45, 000     332 First National Bank, Pierra, N. Dak   50, 000   12, 500   12, 431, 90     333 First National Bank, Nerv.   50, 000   50, 000   50, 000   50, 000     334 Marine National Bank, Pierra, N. P., 100, 000   50, 000   50, 000   50, 000     335 First National Bank, Franklin, Pierra, N. P., 100, 000   50, 000   50, 000   50, 000     336 First National Bank, Reprov. Nak   100, 000   50, 000   50, 000     337 First National Bank, Reprov. Nak   50, 000   12, 500   12, 431, 90     338 First National Bank, Reprov. Nak   50, 000   12, 500   12, 431, 90     339 First Na	322		100.000	25,000	28,000.00	22 500 1	Sept. 9,1896
228   First N. B., Mount Pleasant, Mich	323	Sioux N. B., Sioux City, Iowa	300,000	50,000	49,575.00	44,100	l do l
228   First N. B., Mount Pleasant, Mich	324	First National Bank, Helena, Mont.	800,000	50,000	49,687,50	44,300	Sept. 10, 1896
228   First N. B., Mount Pleasant, Mich	326	Bennett N. B., New Whatcom, Wash.	50,000	12,500	14,000,00	11,250	Sept. 19, 1896
Tist National Bank, Tyler, Tex.   100,000   25,000   27,812.50   22,495   Oct. 17,1896	327	First N. B., Springville, N. Y	00,000		22,625.00	18,000 (	Oct. 3,1896 (
Total (number of banks, 24)	328	First National Bank, Ithaca, Mich	50,000	12,500	13,812,50	11,250	Oct. 1,1896
First National Bank, Garnett, Kans.   50,000   13,000   12,546.30   11,700   Nov. 9,1896	330	City National Bank, Tyler, Tex	100,000	25,000	27, 812. 50	22,495	
First National Bank, Eddy, N. Mex.   50,000   12,500   13,843.75   10,900   Nov. 10,1896							
Second N ational Bank, Delutth, Minn   200,000   50,000   48,000.00   43,750   00.001   13,835   15   15   15   15   15   15   15				13,000	12,546.30	11,700	Nov. 9,1896
Big Rapids N. B., Big Rapids, Mich.a   100,000   25,000   12,421.90   10,870   3nn. 7,1897	333	Second National Bank, Rockford, Ill.	200 000	50,000		43,750	do
Big Rapids N. B., Big Rapids, Mich.a   100,000   25,000   12,421.90   10,870   3nn. 7,1897	334	Marine National Bank, Duluth, Minn.	200,000	50,000	55, 375, 00	45,000	Nov. 11,1896
Big Rapids N. B., Big Rapids, Mich.a   100,000   25,000   12,421.90   10,870   3nn. 7,1897	335	First National Bank, Decoran, Iowa	75,000 250,000	20,000	19,875.00	17,320	Nov. 24,1896
Big Rapids N. B., Big Rapids, Mich.a   100,000   25,000   12,421.90   10,870   3nn. 7,1897	337 [	First N. B., East Saginaw, Mich	100,000	25,000	28, 140, 63	22,500	Dec. 10,1896
Big Rapids N. B., Big Rapids, Mich.a   100,000   25,000   12,421.90   10,870   3nn. 7,1897	338	First National Bank, Tyler, Tex	200,000	50,000	48, 265. 63	45,000	Dec. 17,1896
Merchants N. B., Devis Lage, N. Dak   30,000   22,000   22,000   22,000   24,000   22,000   24,000   24,000   24,000   24,000   24,000   24,000   25,000   24,000   26,000	339	National Bank of Illinois Chicago Ill	1.000,000	25,000 50,000	24, 843. 75 56, 062, 50	21,880 45,000	Dec. 18,1896
Merchants N. B., Devis Lage, N. Dak   30,000   22,000   22,000   22,000   24,000   22,000   24,000   24,000   24,000   24,000   24,000   24,000   25,000   24,000   26,000	341	Big Rapids N. B., Big Rapids, Mich.a.	100,000	l	. <b></b>	l	Dec. 31, 1896
Merchants N. B., Devis Lage, N. Dak   30,000   22,000   22,000   22,000   24,000   22,000   24,000   24,000   24,000   24,000   24,000   24,000   25,000   24,000   26,000	342	Second N. B., Grand Forks, N. Dak	50,000	12,500	12, 421, 90	10,870	Jan. 7,1897
346         First National Bank, Alma, Nebr         50,000         12,500         12,375.00         11,250         Jan. 12,1897           347         Columbia N. B., Minneapolis, Minn         200,000         50,000         56,437.50         44,010         Jan. 12,1897           348         Dakota N. B., Sioux Falls, S. Dak         200,000         50,000         15,503.70         45,000         Jan 21,1897           350         German N. B., Louisville, Ky         200,000         50,000         55,337.50         45,000         Jan 22,1897           351         Mutual N. B., New Orleans, La         200,000         50,000         55,765.62         42,800         Jan 27,1897           352         Merchants National Bank, Ocala, Fla         100,000         26,250.00         22,200         Jan 27,1897           354         First National Bank, Olympia, Wash         100,000         25,000         28,312.50         21,800         Feb 4,1897           355         First National Bank of Protsdam, N. Y         200,000         50,000         28,312.50         21,800         Feb 17,1897           356         First National Bank of Potsdam, N. Y         200,000         50,000         49,500.00         44,995         Mar 2,1897           357	344		50,000	25,000	24,787.50	21,950	Ton 11 1907 I
Mutual N. B., New Orleans, La.	346	First National Rank Alma Nobe	50,000	12,500	12, 375, 00		Jan. 12, 1897
Mutual N. B., New Orleans, La.	347	Columbia N. B., Minneapolis, Minn.	200,000	50,000	56,437.50	44,010	Jan. 14,1897
Mutual N. B., New Orleans, La.		First National Bank, Newbort, Ky	200,000	50,000	55, 937, 50	45,000	Jan. 21, 1897
Mutual N. B., New Orleans, La.	350	German N. B., Louisville, Ky	251,500	200,000	193, 125, 00	176, 400	Jan. 22, 1897
First National Bank, Olympia, Wash.   100,000   25,000   22,312.50   21,800   Feb. 17,1897   355   First National Bank, Franklin, Ohio.   50,000   25,000   27,587.13   22,200  do	351	Mutual N. B., New Orleans, La		50,000	55,765.62	42,800	Jan. 27, 1897
Military   Military	353	Moscow N. B., Moscow, Idaho	75,000	18,750	18, 679, 69		Feb. 4, 1897
Military   Military	354	First National Bank, Olympia, Wash.	100,000	25,000	28, 312, 50	21,800	Feb. 17,1897
Military   Military	355	First National Bank, Franklin, Ohio.	50,000	25,000	27,587.13	22,200	do
Military   Military		National Bank of Potsdam, N. Y.	200,000	50,000	49, 500, 00	1 44.995	Mar. 2.1897
Military   Military	358	Northwestern N. B., Great Falls, Mont	250,000	50,000	49, 130.00	42,870	Mar. 6,1897
12,500   13,953.75   11,250   12,1897	359		100,000	25,000	28, 156, 25	22,100	Mar. 17,1897
12,500   13,953.75   11,250   12,1897		The Dalles N. B., The Dalles, Oreg.	50.000		13,953.75	10.750	May 7.1897
363       Merchants N. B., Helena, Mont	362	City National Dank, Gatesville, Tex	50,000	12,500	12, 269. 53	1 11.020	May 29, 1897
365       Keystone National Bank, Erie, Pa       150,000       12,000 </td <td></td> <td>Merchants N. B., Helena, Mont</td> <td>350,000</td> <td>55,600</td> <td>55, 113. 50</td> <td>47.940</td> <td>June 2,1897</td>		Merchants N. B., Helena, Mont	350,000	55,600	55, 113. 50	47.940	June 2,1897
367 First National Bank, Asheville, N. C. 100, 000 25, 000 27, 907. 50 22, 500 Aug. 23, 1897 First N. B., Benton Harbor, Mich 50,000 12,500 13, 953. 75 11, 250 Sept. 21, 1897		Kevstone National Bank, Crieans, Nebr	150.000	50,000	12,002.50 49,562.50	45,000	Jule 5, 1897
368 First N. B., Benton Harbor, Mich 50,000 12,500 13,953.75 11,250 Sept. 21,1897	<b>3</b> 66	Merchants and Miners' N. B., Phillips- burg, Mont.	50,000	12,500	14, 156. 25	i	July 28, 1897
Total (number of banks, 37) 5,751,500 1,257,350 1,302,778.06 1,112,464	367 368	First National Bank, Asheville, N. C. First N. B., Benton Harbor, Mich				$22,500 \\ 11,250$	Aug. 23, 1897 Sept. 21, 1897
		Total (number of banks, 37)	5, 751, 500	1, 257, 350	1,302,778.06	1, 112, 464	<i></i>

YEAR FROM 1865 TO OCTOBER 31, 1909, AND DISPOSITION OF ASSETS OF INSOLVENT HAVE BEEN FINALLY CLOSED—Continued.

Nominal	assets at da pension.	te of sus-	Additional assets received		Offsets allowed	Loss on assets com- pounded or	Nominal value of	
Estimated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.	since date of suspension.	Total assets.	and settled.	sold under order of court.	assets re- turned to stock- holders.	
<b>\$</b> 2 <b>4</b> , 942	<b>\$</b> 138,931	<b>\$3</b> 6,611	\$14,492	<b>\$</b> 214, 976	<b>\$1,</b> 521	<b>\$14</b> 6, 461		305
107, 360 22, 438 320, 685	57,812 135,894 140,493	162, 437 23, 861 494, 443	33,964 54,011 47,526	361,573 236,204 1,003,147	$7,944 \\ 2,807$	223, 827 176, 110 192, 676		306 307
320, 685 17, 852	140, 493 62, 428	494, 443 36, 614	47, 526 15, 192	1,003,147 132,086	$32,560 \\ 2,331$	192,676 79,143		308 310
130, 796 24, 516	318, 580 83, 920 156, 697 55, 734 56, 940	128,069 92,812	116, 808 94, 040	694, 253 295, 288	8,320 1,605	336, 172 266, 536		311 312
24, 516 84, 267 15, 130	156,697	92, 812 54, 323 84, 808	94,040 49,408	344,695	3,112	266, 536 202, 949 98, 867 62, 161		313
15, 130 15, 932	55,734	84,808	21,636	177,308	1, 405 79	98,867		314 315
9, 197	47,820	2, 463 48, 138	8,368 32,616	344,695 177,308 83,703 137,777	915	44, 430		316
261,906 22,594 58,065 36,712	41,295 66,618 52,842 56,673	74,835 37,632	15,710 8,281 6,893	393, 746 135, 125 222, 275 167, 045	79, 193 2, 040 9, 280	157,827 90,803 141,167		317 319
58,065	52,842	104, 475 12, 781	6,893	222, 275	9,280	141,167		320
36,712   15 082	56,673 48,428	12,781 100,613	60,879	167,045 175 923	10,334	1,434 105,728	\$ 114,048	321 322
15, 982 231, 104 263, 997	883,813	278,638	10,900 315,190	175,923 1,208,745	10,178 17,073	395, 927		323
263,997	68,900	278, 638 602, 408 463, 799	[ 40,720	976.025	31,881 634,228 4,830	645.774		324
2,064,048 26,090	1,639,425 90,725	463,799 24,162	1,021,193 26,505	5,188,465 167,482	634, 228 4, 830	3,239,458 67,326 203,666		325 326
21,210	195,413	54,112	26,505 20,318	291,053	10,024	203,666		326 327
25,450 $62,494$	83, 203 39, 999	10,567	16, 455 26, 725	135, 675 163, 394	4,536 20,731	61,043		328
48, 978	163, 403	34, 176 63, 255	14,914	290, 550	3,117	50,059 188,559		328 329 330
3,911,745	4, 185, 992	3,026,032	2,072,744	13, 196, 513	900, 344	7,178,109	114,048	
38,719	85,796	7,624	3,783	135, 922	27,694	51, 458		331
41, 160 168, 784	57, 295 208, 257	17,090 246,955	19,170 100,754	134,715 724,750	4,093 17,569	57, 267 328, 597		332 333
168, 784 50, 552	267, 451 134, 526 765, 013 128, 063	103, 573 131, 758 208, 361 223, 650	112.689	534, 265 371, 965	30.817	260 222		334
63, 259 541, 307	134, 526 765, 013	131,758	42, 422 121, 291 26, 145	371,965 1 635 972	35,682 162,553	187, 525 634, 734 231, 393 417, 475		335
231,479	128,063	223,650	26,145	1,635,972 609,337	162, 553 44, 279	231, 393		336 337
44, 287	152,330	470.037	77,256	773,910	37,241	417, 475	134,602	338
95, 791 7, 636, 207	135, 119 1, 490, 358	40,713 4,778,553	19,913 7,963,143	291, 536 21, 868, 261	14,980 1,340,736	7 199 019	134,602	339 340
1.065	30, 693 106, 004 308, 641 42, 074	23, 490 7,370 76,712 7,296	38.014	93, 262	63	7, 132, 512 72, 368 76, 167 302, 625 5, 605		341
76, 049 80, 160	106,004	7,370	29, 138 285, 461	218, 561 750, 974	4,680 12,547 47,204	76, 167		342 344
48, 522	42,074	7, 296	7,327	105.219	47, 204	5,605	41,940	345
1,681	71,923	1 07.000	1,478 48,106	142,585	157	133,388	1	346
150, 763 42, 510	202, 616 157, 962	85,057 98,495	46.514	486, 542 345, 481	$37,134 \\ 22,235$	210,812 160,333		347 348
42,510 204,993	344, 896	264,025	368, 827 52, 953	345, 481 1, 182, 741 685, 006	218,954	481,822		349
233,745 162,646	202, 616 157, 962 344, 896 306, 123 269, 016	92, 185 65, 848	52,953 19,650	685,006 517,160	218, 954 51, 799 14, 363	210, 812 160, 333 481, 822 322, 297 246, 055		350 351
32, 877	93,330	120,875	7, 407 51, 068	254, 495	7,758	189, 441		352
14,878	95 440	95, 325	51,068	256,711	5,913	i 165,361		353
77,572 23,792 7,576	127, 122 98, 255 64, 514	18,807 4,985	56, 449 8, 110 16, 771 121, 811	279, 950 135, 142	8, 256 4, 368	125, 845 59, 166		354 355
7,576	64,514	39, 474	16,771	128,335	5,395	75,008		356
152, 125 422, 388	455, 334 329, 075	29,745 217,675	121,811 361,579	759,015 1 330 717	13, 366 56, 444	59, 166 75, 008 336, 744 7, 050	247,012	357
153,080	139,608	53,805	11.014	1,330,717 357,507	5, 245	154,368	241,012	358 359
16,217	507,068	253, 916	64,929	842, 130	167	570,761		360
54, 801 11, 102	144, 445 47, 988	21,644 30,198	37,867 2,955	258, 757 92, 243	9,364 7,065	24, 193 13, 134	47, 564 29, 850	361 362
11, 102 619, 922 7, 219 116, 234	755, 503	30, 198 287, 311	2,955 97,615	92, 243 1, 760, 351	151, 469	794, 454	20,000	363
7,219	32, 549 426, 436	49,631 107,053	1,493 157,378	90,892 807,101	36,928	794, 454 83, 347 496, 728		364
9, 259	42,170	47,862	8,148	107, 439	370	3,099	78, 499	365 366
21, 514 46, 597	52, 969 81, 685	259, 747 10, 649	8,556 23,379	342,786 162,310	453 11,149	94,828 13,875	23,496	367 368
11,700,832	8,787,653	8,664,997	10, 420, 563	39, 574, 045	2,448,490	14,630,119	602,963	

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds. and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

	Name and location of bank.	Capital stock.	Bonds at failure.	Amount real- ized from sale of bonds.	Circula- tion out- standing at failure.	Receiver appointed.
369	Sault Ste. Marie N. B., Sault Ste.	\$100,000	\$25,000	\$24,875.00	\$22,000	Dec. 10, 1897
370	Marie, Mich. First N. B., Pembina, N. Dak	50,000	12,500	12, 375. 00	10,700	Jan. 19,1898
372 373	National Bank, Paola, Kans First N. B., Larimore, N. Dak Hampshire County N. B., Northamp-	50,000 50,000	12,500 12,500	14,082.03 13,818.75	$11,250 \\ 10,750$	Feb. 1,1898 Feb. 26,1898
374	Hampshire County N. B., Northamp-	250,000	100,000	111,000.00	90,000	May 23, 1898
375	ton, Mass.a State N. B., Logansport, Ind.b	200,000				Sept. 27, 1898
	Total (number of banks, 6)	700,000	162,500	176, 150. 78	144,700	
376 377 378	First N. B., New Lisbon, Ohio First N. B., Carthage, N. Y. First National Bank, Neligh, Nebr First National Bank, Flushing, Ohio	50,000 100,000 50,000	12,500 25,000 12,500	12, 581, 25 27, 921, 87 14, 050, 00	11,250 21,640 10,750	Nov. 3,1898 Nov. 4,1898
379 380	First National Bank, Flushing, Ohio	50,000 100,000	12,500 25,000	13,960.94		Nov. 5, 1898 Nov. 16, 1898
382	First N. B., Emporia, Kans	150,000	37,500 12,500	25, 162, 50 48, 802, 50	22,500 33,750 11,250	June 6, 1899
383 384	Citizens' National Bank, Niles, Mich. Atchison N. B., Atchison, Kans	50,000 50,000	12,500 50,000	12, 562. 50 55, 531. 25	11,250 45,000	Sept. 5.1899 1
385 386	First N. B., Penn Yan, N. Y	50,000 100,000	12,500	14, 362. 50	11,200	Sept. 18, 1899 Oct. 19, 1899 Oct. 28, 1899
387	Atchison N. B., Atchison, Kans. First N. B., Penn Yan, N. Y. First N. B., Arkansas City, Kans. bc First N. B., McPherson, Kans. b	50,000				Oct. 28, 1899
	Total (number of banks, 11)	800,000	200,000	224, 935. 31	178, 590	
388	Broadway N. B., Boston, Mass	200,000	50,000	57, 437. 50	44,997	Dec. 16,1899
389 390	Globe National Bank, Boston, Mass	300,000 1,000,000	50,000	57, 375. 00	45,000	Dec. 20, 1899 Dec. 21, 1899 Mar. 26, 1900
391 392	Merchants' N. B., Rutland, Vt	100,000 50,000	$25,000 \\ 12,500$	28, 656, 25 13, 656, 25	22,000	Mar. 26,1900 Aug. 17,1900
393	Broadway N. B., Boston, Mass	150,000	50,000	52, 531, 25	50,000	Sept. 19, 1900
	Total (number of banks, 6)		187,500	209, 656. 25	161,997	
394 395	American N. B., Baltimore, Md. First N. B., White Pigeon, Mich. Farmers' N. B., Vergennes, Vt. Le Mars N. B., Le Mars, Iowa. First N. B., Vancouver, Wash. Eufaula N. B., Eufaula, Ala.	200,000 50,000	100,000	109, 375, 00 52, 765, 00 21, 850, 00	97,800	Dec. 21, 1900 Dec. 27, 1900 Apr. 13, 1901
397	Farmers' N. B., Vergennes, Vt	60,000	50,000 20,000	21,850.00	50,000 20,000	Apr. 13,1901
398 399	Le Mars N. B., Le Mars, Iowa First N. B., Vancouver, Wash	$100,000 \\ 50,000$	25,000 30,000	25, 106, 85 10, 528, 12	23, 900 10, 000 25, 000	Apr. 17, 1901 Apr. 20, 1901 Oct. 21, 1901
404	Eufaula N. B., Eufaula, Ala	100,000	30,000 25,000	27, 312. 50	25,000	Oct. 21, 1901
	Total (number of banks, 6)	560,000	250,000	246, 937. 47	226,700	
405 406	First National Bank, Belmont, Ohio Hancock N. B., Boston, Mass.b	50,000 400,000	50,000	54,625.00	49,500	Feb. 25, 1902 Apr. 4, 1902
	Total (number of banks, 2)	450,000	50,000	54, 625. 00	49,500	
407 408	Central N. B., Boston, Mass	500,000	400,000	431, 031. 25 13, 641. 25	395, 900 12, 500 25, 000	Nov. 13, 1902 Dec. 16, 1902 Feb. 13, 1903
409	N. B. of South Pa., Hyndman, Pa First N. B., Asbury Park, N. J.	50,000 100,000	12,500 25,000	1 26. b62. b0	25,000	Feb. 13, 1903
$\frac{410}{412}$	I HITST N B OF HIS ISCUSORVILLE HIS	50,000 50,000	50,000 12,500	53, 237. 88 13, 160. 16	1 49 100	Mar. 14.1903
413 414	Citizens' N. B., Beaumont, Tex	100,000 50,000	12,500 25,000 12,500	26, 320. 32	12,500 25,000 12,500	Aug. 14,1903 Aug. 20,1903 Aug. 22,1903
415	Navesink N. B., Red Bank, N. J. Citizens' N. B., Beaumont, Tex. Groesbeck N. B., Groesbeck, Tex. Packard N. B., Greenfield, Mass.	100,000	50,000	13, 160. 16 52, 812. 50	1 50,000	Oct. 1,1903
416	Bolivar National Bank, Bolivar, Pa.a  Total (number of banks, 9)	30,000	597, 500	10, 528. 12	10,000 592,500	do
***	Total (humber of banks, s)	70.000		640, 554. 14		
419 420	First National Bank, Victor, Colo Farmers' N. B., Henrietta, Tex Citizens' N. B., McGregor, Tex. Equitable N. B., New York, N. Y. First National Bank, Matthews, Ind. First National Bank, Billings, Okla Orange Growers' N. B., Riverside, Cal. First National Bank, Macon, Ga First National Bank, Cape May, N. J. Elk City N. B., Elk City, Okla Medina National Bank, Medina, N. Y. People's National Bank, Medina, N. Y.	50,000 50,000	50,000 12,500	58,812.50 13,160.16	48,750 12,500	Nov. 4,1903 Nov. 18,1903
423 424	Citizens' N. B., McGregor, Tex	25,000 200,000	25,000 50,000	26, 135. 00 52, 312. 50	12,500 25,000 49,350	Feb. 8,1904
426	First National Bank, Matthews, Ind .	25,000	12,500	13, 148. 44	12,500	Feb. 10, 1904 Feb. 13, 1904
428 429	First National Bank, Billings, Okla. a. Orange Growers' N. B., Riverside, Cal	25,000 25,000 100,000	25.000	26, 156. 25	24,400	Heb. 19,1904 Mar. 23,1904
432 433	First National Bank, Macon, Ga	200,000	25,000 200,000 6,300	209, 125, 00	1 107 000	May 10. 1904
434	Elk City N. B., Elk City, Okla	25,000 25,000	6,300 6,250 12,500	6, 626, 81 6, 574, 22 12, 929, 71	6,000 6,250 12,500	May 24, 1904 May 28, 1904
435 437	Medina National Bank, Medina, N. Y. People's National Bank, Swanton, Vt.	50,000 50,000	12,500 50,000	12, 929. 71 51, 953. 50	12,500	June 22, 1904 Aug. 18, 1904
438	First National Bank, Claysville, Pa	50,000	50,000	52, 375. 00	50,000 49,300	Oct. 11, 1904
	Total (number of banks, 13)	875,000	500,050	529, 309. 09	493, 550	

a Restored to solvency.

b Formerly in voluntary liquidation.

YEAR FROM 1865 TO OCTOBER 31, 1909, AND DISPOSITION OF ASSETS OF INSOLVENT HAVE BEEN FINALLY CLOSED—Continued.

Nomina	l assets at da pension.	te of sus-	Additional assets received		Offsets allowed	Loss on assets com- pounded or	Nominal value of assets	
Estimated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.	since date of suspension.	Total assets.	and settled.	sold under order of court.	returned to stock- holders.	
<b>\$</b> 35, 933	<b>\$</b> 69,543	\$26,018	\$38,428	<b>\$1</b> 69,922		\$98,555		369
84,629 19,776 32,559	50,018 22,573	20,064 25,189	34,879 3,268	189, 590 70, 806	\$5,495 2,402	82,129	\$48,771	370 372
32,559 573,819	42,516 174,241	25,623 117,300	41,478 79,519	70,806 142,176 944,879	2,402 2,301 136,857	97,347 38,235	180, 589	372 372 374
2,172	47,557	51,068	27,116	127, 913		77	96,940	375
748,888	406, 448	265, 262	224,688	1,645,286	147,055	316,343	326,300	
26, 885 97, 964 65, 760 45, 903 147, 541	37,925 178,768 32,640 24,193	121,667 32,733 75,639 42,583	58, 286 19, 488 14, 729 5, 310 203, 970 20, 901	244,763 328,953 188,768 117,989	3,943 18,898 7,055 6,226 25,229	162, 437 114, 051 93, 050 41, 710		376 377 378 379
111,488	277, 427 86, 217 65, 785	205, 487 43, 179 34, 283	20,901 13,574	834, 425 261, 785 212, 751	5,710 4,652	338,563 73,306 63,804		380 382 383
99, 109 70, 202 49, 998	79, 521 69, 130	77, 465 48, 000	26, 673 20, 465	253, 861 187, 593	9,034 2,202	63,804 140,795 84,861		384
			85	85				386 387
714,850	851,606	681,036	383, 481	2,630,973	82,949	1,112,577		
2,018,916 38,695 2,818,225 151,884	534, 916 200, 266 3, 414, 438 74, 341	48,839 269,723 1,172,932 206,392	730,396 1,074 1,031,844	3,333,067 509,758 8,437,439 509,623	223,705 261,820 42,698	1,743 445,526 1,107,394 220,932	1,062,965 1,052,857	389 389 390 391
75, 253 103, 106	81,761 427,776	271 42,472	77,006 42,821 24,749	200, 106 598, 103	9,627 19,216	13,059 380,201		392 393
5, 206, 079	4,733,498	1,740,629	1,907,890	13,588,096	557,066	2,168,855	2,115,822	
285, 336 40, 724	324, 152 46, 135	102,279 16,064	88, 721 15, 889	800, 488 118, 812	66,859 3,227	34, 491 1, 114	49, 412	394 395
102,607 $25,797$	17, 525 114, 686	13,755 78,303	21,736 33,007	155,623 251,793	9,129 9,424	11,561 155,816		397 398
25, 797 137, 247 182, 081	101, 198 40, 688	10, 928 101, 639	33,007 25,864 46,056	275, 237 370, 464	7,119 27,654	37,879 162,114		399 404
773, 792	644, 384	322,968	231, 273	1,972,417	123, 412	402,975	49, 412	
134, 036 127	115, 915 151, 803	34, 158 129, 994	16,031 22,007	300, 140 303, 931	13,703	88,339 189,240		408 406
134, 163	267,718	164, 152	38,038	604,071	13,703	277,579		
2,605,808 42,627 131,396	932,765 21,459	251,338 37,231 90,995	107, 885 14, 109 65, 727	3,897,796 115,426	599, 639 1, 209 26, 650	129, 339 2, 681	433,010 50,007	407 408
131,396 161,005	259,872 84,082	1 197 NUX	65,727 89,550	115, 426 547, 990 461, 735	34.789	134,365 233,992		409 410
251,356	101, 256 117, 809	99, 286 197, 726 30, 475	68,746 53,038	520,644	31,884 132,313 17,986	79,474	•••••	412
225, 414 108, 204	98,963	30, 475	8,105	593, 987 245, 747	17,986	165,782 100,507	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	413
108, 204 272, 348 62, 001	130,803 50,808	8,870	26,834 9,471	438,855 122,280	19,073 6,733	19,350	96, 191 21, 950	418 416
3,860,159	1,797,817	843,019	443,465	6, 944, 460	870, 276	865, 490	601, 158	
97, 140 109, 243	219, 978 61, 643	13, 548 30, 302	34,672 10,837	365, 338 212, 025	31,740 39,352	67,430 79,770		419 420
79, 351 175, 063 43, 190	36,011 203,308 68,659	13,313 71,512 11,735	10,087 5,731 20,801	138, 762 455, 614 144, 385	39, 352 52, 260 37, 638 5, 886	23,368 100,630	157,072	423 424 426 428
533, 519 342, 584 21, 782	16,000 619,171 4,097	12, 127 33, 979 42, 994	41,090 117,574 1,656	$\substack{602,736\\1,113,308\\70,529}$	1,630 45,496 11,947	195, 270 27, 124	140,688	429 432 433
22, 438	25, 658 198, 988	11,056	2,400	61,552	1,755	23, 101 251, 228		434
22, 438 62, 746 67, 795 109, 162	198,988 82,016 120,829	227, 303 36, 585 36, 107	21,961 28,931 47,076	510,998 215,327	15,460 6,032 3,076	251, 228 42, 595 118, 591	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	435 437 438
1,664,013	1,656,358	540, 561	342,816	4, 203, 748	252, 272	929, 107	297,760	400

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

	Name and location of bank.	Capital stock.	Bonds at failure.	Amount real- ized from sale of bonds.	Circula- tion out- standing at failure.	Receiver appointed.
440 441 443 446 447 449 452 453 456 458	Wooster N. B., Wooster, Ohio Big Bend N. B., Davenport, Wash First National Bank, Conneaut, Ohio. First National Bank, Nederland, Tex. First National Bank, Cornwall, N. Y. First N. B., Barberton, Ohio. Vigo County N. B., Terre Haute, Ind. First National Bank, Topeka, Kans City National Bank, Kansas City, Mo. First National Bank, Orrville, Ohio	\$100,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 150,000 300,000 300,000 25,000	\$100,000 12,500 12,500 7,000 6,250 50,000 37,500 300,000 217,000 12,500	\$103, 437. 70 12, 500. 00 13, 031. 25 7, 123. 31 6, 494. 19 52, 014. 26 39, 033. 75 312, 034. 00 224, 595. 00	\$100,000 12,500 12,500 7,000 5,950 50,000 37,500 298,350 212,600 12,500	Nov. 23, 1904 Nov. 25, 1904 Dec. 20, 1904 Jan. 26, 1905 May 19, 1905 June 28, 1905 July 3, 1905 July 20, 1905 Sept. 27, 1905
459	Peoria National Bank, Peoria, Ill Total (number of banks, 11)	200,000	200, 000 955, 250	207, 923. 00 991, 276. 46	948, 900	Oct. 7, 1905
461	Farmers' N. B., Kingfisher, Okla	25,000	6, 250	6,539.13	6,250	Nov. 1,1905
462 464	First National Bank, Lineville, Ala First National Bank, West, Tex	25, 000 25, 000 25, 000	6, 250 6, 250	6, 531. 25 6, 353. 52	6, 250 6, 250	Nov. 24,1905 Mar. 27,1906
ļ	Total (number of banks, 3)	75,000	18,750	19, 423. 90	18,750	
470	First N. B., Scotland, S. Dak. (number of banks, 1).	25,000	15,000	15, 264. 24	15,000	Feb. 4,1907
479	Hot Springs National Bank, Hot Springs, S. Dak.	25,000	25,000	26, 007. 81	25,000	Nov. 27,1907
483 484	N. B. of N. Am. in New York, N. Y New Amsterdam National Bank, New York, N. Y.		50,000 150,000	51, 843. 80 153, 937. 50	49, 998 148, 700	Jan. 27,1908 Jan. 30,1908
495	First National Bank, Niles, Ohio	300,000	300,000	304, 847. 41	286, 800	Sept. 3,1908
	Total (number of banks, 4)	3, 325, 000	525,000	536, 636. 52	510, 498	
502	Coal Belt National Bank, Benton, Ill. (number of banks, 1).	38, 500	10,000	10, 165. 62	9,500	Feb. 9,1909
	Grand total (number of banks, 418).	68,810,920	23,917,150	24, 811, 756. 51	21,228,613	
_			1	<del>'</del>	1	

Year from 1865 to October 31, 1909, and Disposition of Assets of Insolvent have been Finally Closed—Continued.

Nominal	l assets at da pension.	te of sus-	Additional assets received		Offsets allowed	Loss on assets com- pounded or	Nominal value of assets	
Estimated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.	since date of suspension.	Total assets.	and settled.	sold under order of court.	returned to stock- holders.	
\$231, 208 200, 062 65, 707 2, 347 22, 197 130, 499 858, 046 756, 684 849, 549 11, 462 1,058, 293	\$149, 528 241, 165 166, 774 21, 640 6, 706 86, 447 203, 104 1, 222, 435 551, 898 34, 680 178, 522	\$33, 336 93, 947 47, 161 12, 602 25, 240 39, 286 68, 538 139, 157 71, 586 9, 959 50, 333	\$46, 470 148, 812 4, 254 1, 338 953 9, 485 182, 652 110, 844 14, 360 1, 552 115, 728	\$460, 542 683, 986 283, 896 37, 927 55, 996 265, 717 1, 312, 340 2, 229, 120 1, 487, 393 57, 663 1, 402, 876	\$44, 289 124, 251 30, 129 6, 199 3, 728 19, 997 89, 182 208, 523 107, 974 10, 148 75, 616	\$143,907 164,401 162,505 24,278 22,179 55,469 53,896 577,021 228,731 35,275 36,448	\$130,687 182,765	440 441 443 446 447 452 453 456 458
4,186,054	2,862,899	591, 145	636, 448	8, 276, 546	720,036	1,504,110	313,452	
4, 235 25, 093 58, 437	9,105 9,201 32,952	11,261 24,596 21,268	7,206 3,405 1,801	31,807 62,295 114,458	200 7,873 5,182	1,303 15,964 14,003	13,882	461 462 464
87,765	51, 258	57,125	12,412	208, 560	13,255	31,270	13,882	
30,777	40,047	48, 363	5, 223	124, 410	13,720	80,789		470
69,442	64,839	11,085	7,806	153, 172	13,313	27,728		479
$3,876,594 \\ 2,378,480$	4,803,115 1,758,851	193, 413	964, 393 110, 477	9, 644, 102 4, 441, 221	$1,127,570 \ 1,062,203$	919,127 16,271	2,335,845 929,877	483 484
179,377	496, 224	363, 161	25,124	1,063,886	44,619	1,475	370,743	495
6,503,893	7,123,029	567,659	1,107,800	15, 302, 381	2,247,705	964,601	3,636,465	
13,070	10,841	26, 265	20,224	70,400	2,442	45,417		502
99, 897, 354	88,508,327	56, 161, 534	39,044,612	283,611,827	22,646,178	104, 369, 830	13, 476, 481	

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

	Nominal value of remaining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assessment upon share- holders.	Total collections from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.
1 .		<b>\$</b> 75, 209	\$1,164	<b>\$7</b> 6,373		\$70,811	
2		120, 995 174, 264	1, 245 16, 488	122, 240 190, 752	\$275	101, 387 165, 769	\$6,463 11,281
		295, 259	17,733	312,992	275	267, 156	17,744
4 5 6 7 8 9	\$200	33, 287 91, 608 162, 386 999, 305 79, 904 1, 234, 868 268, 844	7,500 38,224 2,125	37, 287 91, 608 169, 886 1, 037, 529 82, 029 1, 234, 868 268, 844	816 935 507 17, 477 7, 054 18, 655 72, 399	32,305 65,335 132,608 884,429 58,661 1,138,870 143,307	1, 258 6, 182 12, 247 43, 183 6, 673 28, 677 17, 134
	200	2,870,202	51,849	2,922,051	117,843	2, 455, 515	115, 354
11 12 13		68, 645 159, 512 31, 566	28, 935 8, 936	97,580 168,448 31,566	208 15,507 3,786	86, 737 134, 929 16, 654	5,315 3,977 1,773
		259,723	37,871	297, 594	19, 501	238,320	11,065
14 15		37,908 223,169		37, 908 223, 169	2,926 4,932	29, 277 163, 982	2,705 9,091
		261,077		261,077	7,858	193, 259	11,796
16 17 18 19		1,394,662 276,649 762,760 350,154	348, 961 136, 172	1,743,623 276,649 898,932 350,154	203, 170 72, 365 596, 665	1,326,487 175,920 263,065 342,054	76, 648 10, 437 9, 436
20 21		124,713 23,882		$124,713 \\ 23,882$	2,296	77, 568 15, 142	3,085 362
		2,932,820	485, 133	3,417,953	874, 496	2, 200, 236	99,968
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32		162, 052 175, 409 512, 698 548, 099 1, 447, 103 1, 808, 304 299, 357 122, 645 108, 944 706, 507 56, 942	10, 079 42, 795 109, 707 228, 580 5, 200 19, 675 11, 400 303, 813	172, 131 218, 204 622, 405 776, 679 1, 452, 303 1, 808, 304 299, 357 142, 320 120, 344 1, 010, 320 56, 942	1, 300 6, 248 18, 964 35, 839 16, 393 746, 153 20, 315 4, 545	143, 209 175, 430 549, 427 661, 816 1, 374, 339 747, 428 259, 487 125, 667 107, 258 862, 263 46, 634	6,037 16,709 25,376 27,330 24,241 13,637 728 250 1,270 67,569 1,267
		5,948,060	731, 249	6, 679, 309	857,737	5,052,958	184, 414
33 34 35	67,835	89,896 58,064 91,969	2,250 37,597	89, 896 60, 314 129, 566	14,289 559	72,089 31,668 101,545	4,718 6,075 8,232
	67,835	239, 929	39,847	279,776	14,848	205,302	19,025
36 37 38 39 40	291, 357	67, 251 30, 332 298, 739 196, 903 188, 135	66, 535 93, 619	67, 251 30, 332 365, 274 196, 903 281, 754	296 56,921 74,896 2,309	62, 646 19, 002 228, 412 108, 318 226, 308	1, 166 42, 067 21, 495
	291, 357	781,360	160, 154	941, 514	134, 422	644, 686	64,728
41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49	196,790	42, 341 22, 080 22, 165 48, 488 73, 145 80, 597 584, 718 86, 180 64, 071	106, 451 11, 269 1, 100 42, 212 4, 510 58, 826	148, 792 33, 349 23, 265 48, 488 115, 357 85, 107 643, 544 86, 180 79, 623	3, 928 3, 616 5, 385 63, 475 1, 579 16, 773	135, 797 18, 258 12, 624 34, 536 88, 697 65, 783 545, 593 60, 647 59, 121	3,946 4,731 1,367 2,077 8,804 5,060 13,802 592 2,200
	196, 790	1,023,785	239,920	1,263,705	95, 201	1,021,056	42,579

YEAR FROM 1865 TO OCTOBER 31, 1909, AND DISPOSITION OF ASSETS OF INSOLVENT HAVE BEEN FINALLY CLOSED—Continued.

	<del></del>								
Receiver's salary and other expenses.	Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	Amount returned to share-holders in cash.	Amount of assessment upon share- holders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Fin clos	ally sed.	
<b>\$</b> 5, 562			\$50,000	\$122,089	58,00		Jan.	2,1867	1
14,390 13,427			300,000 200,000	434, 531 669, 513	23.37 24.70		Feb. May 1	2,1885 14,1883	2 3
27,817			500,000	1,104,044					
2,908 19,156			50,000	82,338 376,392	39.15 17.333 46.60		July 2 Feb.	28, 1870 4, 1870	4 5
24,524 92,440			100,000 500,000	289, 467 1, 119, 313	79.00		Nov. 2 Sept. 2	25, 1882 28, 1882	4 5 6 7 8 9
9,442 48,666	\$199		120,000	289, 467 1,119,313 127,801 1,191,500 170,752	45. 90 96. 00		Nov. 2 Sept. 2 Dec. 1 Nov. 1	19, 1874 18, 1874	
35, 983 233, 119	21 220		26,000 796,000	3,357,563	88.50		Aug. 1	5, 1872	10
5,320			39,300		100.00	64.00	Apr.	7.1881	11
14,008 9,353	27		100,000	68,986 205,256 33,870	68.33 49.20		Apr. Nov. 3 Nov. 3	30, 1872 25, 1882	12 13
28,681	27		139,300	308,112					
3,000 45,164				69,874 170,012	41.90 92.70			4, 1875 16, 1884	14 15
48,164				239,886					
137,318 16,713		\$1,214	400,000	1,282,254 157,120	100.00 100.00	46.00	Apr.	20, 1882 16, 1874	16 17
29,766 8,100			135,000	378,722 645,558	100.00		Sept.	1,1875 13,1872	18
8,264 1,878		33,500 6,500		79,864 15,142	100.00		Oct. Jan.	2,1877 3,1876	18 19 20 21
202,039		41,214	535,000	2,558,660					
21,564	21		125,000	254, 901 171, 468	57. 46 100. 00	20.00	Feb.	15,1886	22
19,817 28,638			52,500 350,000	657,020	84.33	30.00	Tune	8,1880 1,1881 29,1884	24
51,445 37,128	249 202		300,000 300,000	597,885 1,619,965	100.00 100.00	50.00	July	24, 1876 31, 1883	26
37,128 53,287 18,827 11,858		247,799	400,000	796, 995 992, 636	100.00 34.00	100.00	May	1,1876	28
11,362	454		50,000 100,000	167, 285 175, 081	76.00 57.50		May Nov.	15, 1876 30, 1883	29 30
76,858 4,691			600,000	1,429,595 67,292	62.00 73.50		Mar.	$21,1887 \\ 6,1882$	22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31
335, 475	926	247,799	2,277,500	6,930,123					
13, 089 8, 278	4		50,000 45,000	144,606 55,372	50.00 58.30		May	31, 1904 11, 1878	33 34
19, 230			100,000	176,601	57. 50		June	2,1883	35
40,597	4		195,000	376,579			<b> </b>	• • • • • • • •	
4,309 10,164				62,646 93,021	100.00 24.391		May	18, 1876 14, 1879	36 37 38 39
37,874 13,689			500,000	1,795,992 237,824	14. 941 66. 00		Nov.	20, 1883 10, 1879	38 39
31,642			200,000	376,756	62.56		Apr.	5,1886	40
97,678			700,000	2,566,239			_		
8,604 10,348	12		150,000 34,000	177,512 35,801	76.50 51.00		June Mar.	2,1884 4,1886	41 42
10,348 9,274 7,935		12	50,000	56, 457 34, 535 91, 801 135, 952	22.50 100.00		Mar.	28, 1883 28, 1878	42 43 44 45 46 47
10,005	50	4,185	75,000	91,801	100.00	100.00	Jan.	31.1881	45
8,879 20,230	444		50,000 250,000	703,658 59,226	48.40 77.512		Feb.	20, 1882 28, 1885	47
13,874 1,529		9,488	60,000	59,226 97,464	100.00 70.00	100.00	имау :	23, 1888 14, 1880	48 49
90,678	506	13,685	669,000	1,392,406			ļ		
/				( <del></del>			:1		ı

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

	Nominal value of remaining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assessment upon share- holders.	Total collections from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.
50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58		\$13, 707 321, 851 105, 703 111, 908 103, 227 207, 910 2, 846, 622 103, 235 103, 328	\$2,664 122,127 91,930 43,232 8,044 9,540 245,108	\$16, 371 443, 978 197, 633 155, 140 111, 271 217, 450 3, 091, 730 103, 235 103, 328	\$5,000 520 4,797 8,805 753 658,784 4,059	\$9, 456 388, 856 173, 512 136, 474 89, 715 202, 753 2, 165, 388 81, 941 73, 890	\$2,751 25,040 5,146 966 2,082 1,898 79,802 2,690 11,987
59		245, 483 4, 162, 974	47, 949 570, 594	293, 432 4, 733, 568	7,846	254, 647 3, 576, 632	6, 668 139, 030
60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73	\$689, 362 53, 800 250, 854 30, 005 32, 519 1, 056, 600	2, 181, 471 157, 544 351, 377 94, 613 47, 941 109, 801 51, 107 12, 061 284, 438 19, 742 66, 185 78, 573 19, 266 20, 819 3, 494, 938 156, 601 126, 536 183, 917 157, 782	65, 132 16, 455 54, 536 16, 447 123, 430 16, 500 23, 622 1, 810 2, 880 320, 812 16, 277 72, 576 80, 257	2, 181, 471 222, 676 351, 377 94, 613 47, 941 1 126, 256 105, 643 28, 508 407, 868 36, 242 28, 80, 383 22, 146 20, 819 3, 815, 750 172, 878 199, 112 264, 174 157, 782	420,001 1,791 3,048 1,576 114,220 9,762 2,125 272 1,633 554,428 47,315 53,898 49,466 2,021	1,071,774 193,941 316,828 52,514 33,105 107,575 79,725 21,710 262,887 29,377 66,810 69,437 16,670 11,803 2,334,156	33, 126 13, 104 5, 444 5, 576 3, 974 5, 546 11, 006 2, 315 10, 129 825 1, 352 634 1, 488 850 90, 369 3, 838 16, 327
77 78 79 80 81	11,877	205, 062 96, 605 29, 419 91, 121 1,047,043	54, 950 4, 677 23, 001 251, 738	260, 012 96, 605 34, 096 114, 122 1, 298, 781	57, 745 53 10 8, 420 218, 928	166, 587 88, 176 20, 998 82, 060 884, 454	10, 245 1, 792 7, 167 44, 754
82 83 84	21,011	113, 791 338, 162 89, 766	267, 311 64, 655	113, 791 605, 473 154, 421	10,037	96, 176 528, 305 99, 847	3, 225 19, 338 2, 973
85 86 87	8, 250	1, 368, 384 457, 272 1, 251, 755	331, 966 495, 550 13, 450 738, 651	1,863,934 470,722 1,990,406	10,037 1,910 194,574	724, 328 1, 790, 932 389, 222 1, 566, 124	25, 536 46, 918 45, 449 101, 794
88	8, 250 4, 157	3,077,411	1, 247, 651	4, 325, 062	196, 484	3,746,278	194, 161
89		150, 019 281, 261	8, 321 123, 919	405, 180	247	129, 505 321, 870	24, 279
90 91 92	4,157	152, 842 16, 577 145, 960	132, 240 12, 010 23, 732 12, 892	563, 520 164, 852 40, 309 158, 852	5,099 3,392 25,336	451, 375 119, 390 26, 809 96, 525	34, 790 12, 054 2, 223 12, 112
93 94 95 96 97	59, 334	265, 513 4, 271, 643 37, 129 294, 779 23, 163	64,650 272,896 19,169 76,936 20,649	330, 163 4, 544, 539 56, 298 371, 715 43, 812	14, 434 473, 936 64, 035	264, 268 3, 774, 704 39, 812 275, 684 25, 006	16,600 111,758 4,745 5,168 2,553
98 99 100		99, 488 20, 849 52, 029	94, 200 23, 503	193, 688 20, 849 75, 532	6, 359 6, 515 1, 893	143, 938 8, 807 59, 057	29, 324 52 5, 012
	59, 334	5, <b>37</b> 9, 972	620, 637	6,000,609	600, 999	4, 834, 000	201,601

Year from 1865 to October 31, 1909, and Disposition of Assets of Insolvent have been Finally Closed—Continued.

					,			
Receiver's salary and other expenses.	Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	Amount re- turned to share- holders in cash.	Amount of assessment upon shareholders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Finally closed.	
\$4,164 25,082 9,716 12,903 10,669 12,046 161,036 10,919 17,251 24,271	\$200	\$8,739 26,720 3,626	\$30,000 140,000 132,000 67,000 50,000 53,000 625,000	\$35,023 352,062 185,760 175,952 140,735 227,355 1,935,721 133,112 196,356	27. 00 100. 00 100. 00 81. 59 63. 60 89. 179 100. 00 100. 00 37. 6483	38. 50 100. 00 100. 00 100. 00	Nov. 25, 1882 Aug. 11, 1884 Sept. 14, 1881 Jan. 18, 1883 July 23, 1881 June 10, 1880 Mar. 26, 1888 Oct. 15, 1881 Oct. 5, 1885	50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58
288, 057	200	39,085	72,000	254, 647 3, 636, 723	100.00		Mar. 3, 1882	59
135, 046 15, 631 27, 314 1, 604 5, 013 13, 135 13, 336 4, 483 4, 950 6, 040		36, 871 5, 849	35,000 125,000 36,000 160,000 50,000	1, 061, 598 298, 324 392, 394 75, 175 29, 204 118, 371 90, 424 36, 109 261, 887 77, 104 168, 048	100. 00 65. 57 100. 00 100. 00 90. 50 88. 00 60. 00 100. 00 38. 10	100. 00 100. 00 100. 00	Dec. 31, 1907 Feb. 23, 1892 July 6, 1881 Mar. 9, 1882 Aug. 5, 1879 June 20, 1882 Mar. 9, 1885 Sept. 7, 1885 July 5, 1879 Mar. 24, 1885	60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72
11,883 8,187 3,716 3,005	108	3, 420	17,000	168, 048 70, 191 27, 801 32, 449 2, 739, 079	40, 7285 98, 925 60, 00 100, 00	100.00	July 5, 1879 Mar. 24, 1885 Feb. 12, 1889 do	70 71 72 73
8, 176 23, 110 32, 136 12, 119 24, 551 7, 517 11, 296 16, 475	14	12,679 829 884 859	50,000 130,000 121,750 160,000 10,000 50,000	156, 260 282, 370 197, 353 128, 832 132, 461 81, 801 21, 182 108, 385	100. 00 68. 70 100. 00 100. 00 100. 00 100. 00 99. 133 81. 00	100.00 100.00 100.00 100.00	Mar. 15, 1881 Apr. 10, 1894 Mar. 1, 1884 Jan. 17, 1881 Apr. 24, 1886 Aug. 1, 1881 Feb. 6, 1883 Aug. 6, 1887	74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81
135, 380 6, 739 22, 690	14	7, 651 25, 103 40, 769	521,750 300,000	93,625 580,592 104,749	100. 00 100. 00	100.00	Feb. 4,1882 Feb. 18,1885	82 83
10, 832		73, 523	75,000 375,000	104,749 778,966	100.00	100.00	Oct. 12, 1885	84
26, 084 34, 141 127, 914			500,000 100,000 961,300	2,656,254 894,767 2,397,129	67. 405 43. 50 65. 30		Dec. 22, 1896 Apr. 30, 1892 June 30, 1893	85 86 87
188,139			1,561,300	5, 948, 150 186, 993	70. 90		Apr. 15,1893	88
18, 324 58, 784 77, 108			50,000 200,000 250,000	186, 993 422, 772 609, 765	80. 25		June 6, 1892	88
28, 309 7, 885 24, 879 20, 738 183, 944 11, 029 26, 828	197	14, 123 712	60,000 50,000 100,000 75,000 400,000 25,000	206, 991 46, 441 294, 521 245, 599 4, 631, 393 36, 526 365, 931	57. 20 81. 10 33. 00 100. 00 83. 465 100. 00 75. 25	100.00	Dec. 5, 1893 Oct. 25, 1886 May 25, 1894 Jan. 4, 1894 Sept. 30, 1899 Sept. 25, 1889 Sept. 30, 1890	90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97
13, 865 14, 067 5, 475 9, 440	130	2,388	32,500 100,000 50,000	26, 322 409, 997 8, 131 84, 978	95. 00 35. 00 100. 00 69. 50	100.00	Dec. 31, 1900 Apr. 19, 1893 Oct. 29, 1885 Jan. 22, 1890	97 98 99 100
346, 459	327	17, 223	1, 142, 500	6, 356, 830				

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

					<del> </del>		
	Nominal value of remaining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assessment upon share- holders.	Total collections from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.
101 102 103 104	\$40,786	\$629, 931 46, 332 79, 289 2, 309, 369	\$159, 087 50, 000 1, 400 168, 520	\$789,018 96,332 80,689 2,477,889	\$17, 243 182, 290	\$684, 428 86, 263 59, 461 2, 085, 826	\$53, 425 1, 825 5, 010 108, 571
	40, 786	3,064,921	379,007	3, 443, 928	199, 533	2,915,978	168,831
105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112		148, 611 245, 704 63, 258 28, 477 77, 305 165, 669 198, 513 204, 047	58, 304 15, 730 36, 700	148, 611 304, 008 78, 988 65, 177 77, 305 165, 669 198, 513 204, 047	231 82, 472 16, 764 625 16, 177	131, 024 188, 482 36, 929 52, 402 66, 394 135, 574 117, 878 82, 946	192 2,855 8,407 1,840 1,155 1,425 198 324
112		1,131,584	110,734	1,242,318	222, 693	811, 629	
113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120		74, 323 14, 251 2, 877, 728 104, 682 82, 069 31, 798 139, 485 263, 871	110, 734 1, 180 319, 170 18, 135 34, 002 34, 656	75, 503 14, 251 3, 196, 898 104, 682 100, 204 65, 800 174, 141 263, 871	330,643 777 519 1,017	61 379	16,396 1,500 147,413 1,990 7,152 7,746 2,280 882
		3, 588, 207	407, 143	3,995,350	333,038	3,311,322	168,963
121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128		920, 600 1, 391, 306 492, 421 228, 261 186, 976 330, 471 35, 274 100, 149	253, 919 72, 577 44, 830 26, 019	1, 174, 519 1, 391, 306 564, 998 273, 091 186, 976 330, 471 61, 293 100, 149	19, 446 782, 390 5, 167 5, 810 1, 983 1, 169 7, 284 1, 466	1, 091, 416 400, 998 481, 966 248, 132 172, 909 318, 554 32, 009 93, 051	28, 906 630 41, 754 4, 408 2, 988 1, 810 7, 104 1, 923
		3, 685, 458	397, 345	4,082,803	824, 715	2,839,035	89, 523
129 130		508, 457 98, 027	59, 645 32, 500	568, 102 130, 527	59, 535 26, 881	482,013 87,895	6,001 4,148
		606, 484	92,145	698, 629	86, 416	569,908	10,149
131 132 133 134 135 136 137 138 139	2,604	27, 930 105, 338 91, 741 55, 597 21, 112 22, 744 512, 013 58, 319 32, 017	26, 707 19, 948 7, 981 42, 408 10, 353 722 21, 347 37, 210	54, 637 125, 286 99, 722 98, 005 31, 465 23, 466 512, 013 79, 666 69, 227	1,177 58,647 31,483 20,344 3,025 3,404 41,996 10,998 1,774	43, 289 43, 022 58, 356 66, 221 20, 410 16, 047 452, 017 60, 902 52, 178	5, 032 8, 299 2, 626 2, 099 872 372 4, 455 780 3, 529
	14, 407	926, 811	166,676	1,093,487	172,758	812, 442	28,064
141 142 143 144 145 146 147 148 149 150 151 152 153 154	72,582	36, 705 13, 909 454, 353 46, 703 74, 931 493, 497 58, 361 49, 960 338, 885 438, 601 179, 844 65, 851 42, 815	4,770 9,351 68,921 29,012 35,178 1,613 11,227 789 1,686 241,511 274,110	41, 475 23, 341 523, 274 75, 715 110, 109 495, 110 94, 524 59, 141 51, 646 580, 396 712, 711 179, 844 89, 260 42, 815	6, 224 1, 919 219, 675 20, 565 3, 346 85, 482 27, 722 32, 132 8, 256 57, 162 85, 105 9, 121 4, 321 32, 214	30, 516 11, 851 233, 984 41, 966 86, 247 368, 251 54, 475 21, 705 29, 813 417, 748 537, 687 162, 987 78, 198	772 2, 897 21, 137 6, 943 5, 735 16, 959 2, 079 934 5, 911 50, 030 29, 742 261 1, 131
155 156 157		141, 722 49, 934 35, 914	39,805 23,195 3,093	181,527 73,129 39,007	97, 644 16, 049 27, 143	49,002 41,211 3,643	9, 462 8, 202 2, 091

YEAR FROM 1865 TO OCTOBER 31, 1909, AND DISPOSITION OF ASSETS OF INSOLVENT HAVE BEEN FINALLY CLOSED—Continued.

,				,				
Receiver's salary and other expenses.	Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	share-	Amount of assessment upon shareholders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Finally closed.	
\$33,922 8,244 16,215 98,261	\$3 2,941		\$200,000 50,000 50,000 300,000	\$651,274 86,258 140,333 2,897,197	100.00 100.00 42.37 72.00	23. 95 100. 00	Mar. 29, 1893 Feb. 10, 1888 Sept. 30, 1890 June 23, 1894	101 102 103 104
156, 642	2,944		600,000	3,775,062				
2, 314 22, 713 16, 770 10, 299 6, 607 7, 321 5, 208 4, 279	118 11	\$14,850 7,486 3,149 5,172 75,229 10,074	100, 000 50, 000 50, 000	127, 524 171, 581 54, 043 112, 135 63, 669 130, 772 116, 626 80, 452	100.00 100.00 68.60 47.00 100.00 100.00 100.00	100.00 100.00 100.00 100.00 100.00 100.00	June 1,1886 Sept. 14,1891 Apr. 5,1897 Mar. 20,1890 Mar. 2,1888 Aug. 18,1887 Feb. 17,1887 Apr. 30,1887	105 106 107 108 109 110 111 112
75, 511	129	115,960	200,000	856,802				
12, 624 1, 348 108, 491 8, 463 4, 802 10, 731 9, 845 3, 988		3, 329 7, 787 8, 130 2, 489	1,000,000 19,500 50,000 60,000	120, 129 9, 379 4, 344, 281 82, 156 73, 343 210, 074 174, 120 247, 920	56. 50 100. 00 59. 95 100. 00 100. 00 22. 1568 92. 75 100. 00	100.00 100.00 100.00	July 25, 1895 Oct. 17, 1887 Oct. 30, 1909 July 11, 1889 Mar. 5, 1891 May 13, 1892 Apr. 25, 1892 Oct. 20, 1888	113 114 115 116 117 118 119 120
160, 292		21,735	1, 179, 500	5, 261, 402				
32,974 11,572 36,111 14,741 9,096 4,622 14,896 3,348	1,777	195,716 4,316	100,000	1,130,254 398,236 848,544 435,319 326,222 311,028 51,012 90,136	96. 60 100. 00 56. 80 57. 00 53. 00 100. 00 63. 20 100. 00	100.00	June 10, 1901 June 27, 1888 July 6, 1897 Nov. 11, 1892 Jan. 15, 1891 Jan. 21, 1889 July 24, 1894 Apr. 24, 1890	121 122 123 124 125 126 127 128
127, 360	1,777	200, 393	700,000	3, 590, 751				
16, 456 11, 603		4,097	75,000 50,000	456, 667 108, 127	100.00 75.85	100.00	Feb. 26, 1895 May 4, 1896	129 130
28,059		4,097	125,000	564,794				
5, 139 15, 318 7, 257 9, 341 6, 960 3, 643 13, 029 6, 633 11, 042	198	606 353 704	50,000 100,000 10,000 65,000 12,500 20,000 24,000 40,000 80,000	143, 454 172, 292 58, 797 75, 638 22, 436 30, 566 465, 760 56, 745 83, 756	30.177 25.00 95.25 87.55 91.60 52.50 100.00 100.00 62.50	100.00	Apr. 26, 1892 Jan. 26, 1900 Dec. 31, 1892 May 9, 1895 July 21, 1894 Feb. 2, 1894 Feb. 27, 1893 Mar. 29, 1893 June 7, 1899	131 132 133 134 135 136 137 138 139
78,362	198	1,663	401,500	1, 109, 444				
3, 963 6, 674 48, 478 6, 241 14, 781 24, 418 10, 248 4, 370 7, 624 55, 456 60, 177 7, 475 5, 610 1, 830 23, 842	42		37,500 180,000	30, 516 18, 822 275, 923 122, 528 118, 419 393, 011 111, 742 42, 962 42, 059 2, 320, 680 2, 092, 140 87, 086 8, 753 108, 894	100. 00 63. 30 84. 80 34. 25 72. 50 93. 70 49. 35 50. 30 70. 50 18. 00 25. 70 100. 00 89. 80 100. 00 45. 00	100.00	Oct. 31, 1893 Apr. 14,1902 Oct. 31,1908 Oct. 7,1896 Mar. 12, 1896 Jan. 22, 1895 Apr. 11,1893 Apr. 1,1896 Jan. 31, 1902 Dec. 9, 1901 Mar. 31, 1895 June 30, 1892 June 30, 1892 June 30, 1892	141 142 143 144 145 146 147 148 149 150 151 152 153 154 155
7,656 6,130	li ii	1,377	45,000 54,000	8,753 108,894 64,368 72,858	45.00 61.25 5.00		Aug. 11, 1900 Feb. 25, 1896 Sept. 7, 1897	155 156 157

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

-	<del></del>						
	Nominal value of remaining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assessment upon share- holders.	Total collections from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.
158 159 160 161 162 164		\$50, 419 93, 744 99, 423 48, 205 213, 639 20, 734	\$3,600 92,327 42,696 17,657	\$54,019 186,071 142,119 65,862 213,639 26,299	\$21,907 21,093 24,326 35,991 5,292 1,703	\$21, 164 143, 621 88, 268 21, 927 151, 847 18, 196	\$4,007 7,874 9,852 1,348 10,178 1,318
	\$78,116	3, 131, 527	929, 506	4, 061, 033	844, 392	2,623,060	198, 881
165 166 167 168 169 170	9,349	6, 919, 600 445, 132 209, 973 399, 374 323, 443 48, 207 47, 737	139, 427 31, 350 44, 546 223, 563 144, 939 2, 079 5, 613	7, 059, 027 476, 482 254, 519 622, 937 468, 382 50, 286 53, 350	83, 039 12, 204 55, 348 130, 943 88, 362 34, 317 16, 731	6, 854, 775 440, 641 175, 801 405, 004 340, 942 9, 298 28, 563	40,175 6,578 8,899 60,498 17,539 1,142 2,117
171 172 173 174 175 176 177 178	38, 284 34, 810	123, 933 45, 172 44, 020 59, 943 266, 249 3, 992 33, 477	7,088 51,841 22,880	123, 933 52, 260 95, 861 82, 823 266, 249 3, 992 33, 477	11,946 7,703 9,622 12,931 1,920	80,636 32,323 64,776 48,802 179,691	5,042 5,314 6,221 7,565
179 180 181		49,796 18,726 168,848	11,861 56,301	49, 796 30, 587 225, 149	11,002 2,000 12,869	35,146 15,983 197,292	7,850 3,615
	82,443	9,207,622	741,488	9,949,110	512, 560	8,914,511	175, 447
182 183 184 185 186 187 188	142, 296	64, 830	14,567 43,317 155,598 58,101 90,268 359,015	75, 244 72, 990 558, 137 128, 852 1, 027, 586 1, 500, 316 102, 092 86, 255	42, 223 5, 055 247, 800 16, 401 612, 199 351, 991 17, 094 38, 671 80, 381	23, 665 53, 334 220, 126 72, 671 291, 487 1, 071, 619 73, 051 26, 918	3, 404 4, 886 54, 486 19, 125 52, 595 38, 724 291 6, 788 9, 231
190 191 193 194 195 196 197 198	13,719	150, 695 753, 525 77, 985 89, 515 849, 526 128, 306 16, 147 88, 220	46, 335 398, 548 5, 037 82, 349 6, 362 2, 548	197, 030 1, 152, 073 77, 985 94, 552 849, 526 210, 655 22, 509 90, 768	214,801 43,135 20,506 151,002 49,463 6,332 4,573	88, 182 789, 698 21, 473 56, 560 615, 985 133, 328 4, 107 75, 969	50, 087 2, 288 8, 043 8, 461 9, 245 1, 078 2, 825
199 201 202 204 205 206 207	13,719	88, 220 61, 189 229, 750 263, 760 283, 522 108, 642 24, 808 35, 526	2,352 64,304 36,732 12,207 13,188 7,909	63, 541 294, 054 263, 760 320, 254 120, 849 37, 996 43, 435	20, 669 11, 930 5, 004 173, 633 29, 345 6, 472 9, 029	34, 489 244, 888 250, 731 111, 174 64, 344 19, 194 20, 071 192, 210	1, 929 13, 874 1, 500 10, 727 11, 208 4, 508 5, 266 6, 481
210 211 212 213 214 216 217 218	15,835	223, 572 120, 800 104, 022 72, 552 1, 648, 845 442, 102 87, 562 148, 018	13,593 31,251 20,600 63,644 180,485	237, 165 152, 051 104, 022 93, 152 1, 712, 489 622, 587 87, 562 163, 163	26, 601 41, 131 21, 171 27, 113 168, 113 55, 324 44, 694 89, 052	91, 467 64, 855 47, 766 1, 424, 484 495, 479 36, 619 53, 739	4, 854 1, 995 2, 817 49, 401 17, 255 1, 801 4, 387
219 221 222 225 226 227 228 229	51	148,018 160,338 1,040,172 264,682 357,638 28,943 157,866 47,742 340,774	186, 229 84, 710 24, 503 15, 162 10, 284 42, 563	160, 338 1, 226, 401 349, 392 382, 141 44, 105 168, 150 90, 305 392, 225	32, 306 454, 790 70, 633 89, 991 12, 994 38, 487 22, 808 58, 745	112, 911 678, 902 229, 966 269, 386 13, 969 106, 902 49, 211 275, 124	2, 087 34, 095 17, 506 4, 481 4, 511 7, 208 4, 244 23, 566
239 230 231 234 235	6,876	340,774 91,718 35,369 51,382 65,130	51, 451 13, 174 2, 350 9, 472 414	392, 225 104, 892 37, 719 60, 854 65, 544	58,745 41,432 10,774 33,452 16,586	50,618 15,037 9,350 32,935	23,566 3,923 3,075 5,868 4,562

YEAR FROM 1865 TO OCTOBER 31, 1909, AND DISPOSITION OF ASSETS OF INSOLVENT HAVE BEEN FINALLY CLOSED—Continued.

	,							,
Receiver's salary and other expenses.	Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	chare	Amount of assessment upon shareholders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Finally closed.	
\$6,941 13,483 16,233 6,596 9,136		\$3,440 37,186	\$45,000 150,000 120,000 41,000	\$36,336 283,020 121,357 59,331 149,699 34,014	58.00 50.30 • 70.00 37.00 100.00	100.00	Apr. 18,1898 Oct. 1,1900 May 25,1899 Sept. 8,1896 Jan. 29,1900 Nov. 24,1894	158 159 160 161 162
5,082 352,444	\$53	42, 203	18,200 2,518,200	34,014 6,749,558	66.00		Nov. 24, 1894	164
<del></del> _		<del></del>			20.1000			
81,038 17,059 14,471 26,492 21,539			\$400,000 100,000 150,000 500,000 250,000	7,602,341 547,184 281,903 963,889 558,623	80.50 61.00 41.80 61.00		Mar. 31,1898 Oct. 16,1896 May 31,1899 June 12,1900 Sept. 21,1899	165 166 167 168 169
5,529 5,939 2,655 7,192 16,149		28,696	100,000	17,882 36,156 79,330 46,177 146,232	52.00 79.00 100.00 70.00 45.50	100.00	Sept. 21, 1899 Sept. 23, 1897 Apr. 25, 1898 Oct. 12, 1892 May 2, 1898 Aug. 28, 1901 Sept. 30, 1905	170 171 172 173 174
10, 149 14, 869 7, 354 1, 261 4, 563 1, 553 4, 593	161	69,719 2,731 1,656	50,000 17,500	84,382 174,356 16,250 33,986 45,664	63.50 100.00 35.00 100.00	100.00	Sept. 30, 1905 Apr. 12, 1893 June 24, 1901 Jan. 5, 1897 Apr. 6, 1893 Mar. 31, 1896	175 176 177 178 179 180
11,373			100,000	226,535	35.00 86.70		Oct. 24,1900	181
243,629	161	102,802	1,750,000	10,860,890				
5,952 9,715 35,715 20,655 43,951 37,982 11,633	23		50,000 75,000 300,000 105,000 460,000 500,000	102,448 99,610 1,329,841 122,865 324,093 1,479,610 68,459	23.10 53.40 17.71 61.40 73.60 71.50 100.00	100.00	June 15, 1899 Oct. 27, 1897 Dec. 28, 1903 Nov. 6, 1901 Sept. 30, 1908 May 27, 1899 Sept. 30, 1897 Sept. 5, 1899 Sept. 30, 1905	182 183 184 185 186 187 188
13, 878 19, 236 50, 137 10, 986 9, 443 22, 483	23	47,350 103 51,595	50,000 100,000 750,000 48,000	68, 459 120, 875 155, 806 968, 221 50, 775 80, 971 600, 573	22. 40 56. 80 81. 00 100. 00 73. 30 100. 00	100.00	Sept. 5, 1899 Sept. 30, 1905 do Sept. 16, 1895 Apr. 3, 1897 June 15, 1894 Oct. 23, 1899 May 7, 1904	189 190 191 193 194 195
6 454		980	112,500 12,500 50,000 6,000 100,000	600, 573 206, 714 13, 689 126, 411 34, 489 358, 055 239, 894	5.50 30.00 58.50 100.00 68.40 100.00	100.00	Oct. 23, 1899 May 7, 1904 Jan. 6, 1897 Oct. 9, 1896 Apr. 29, 1901 Sept. 12, 1895 Sept. 10, 1897	196 197 198 199 201 202
7,822 9,069 10,831		1,042	250,000 50,000 50,000 18,000 23,000 80,000	239,894 626,440 237,099 73,098 110,039 179,976 164,644	17.75 27.90 26.26 18.24 100.00	66.50	Sept. 12, 1897 Sept. 10, 1897 June 24, 1899 Oct. 19, 1897 Jan. 7, 1898 Apr. 27, 1897 June 16, 1898	204 205 206 207 210
14, 599 16, 001 15, 456 40, 326 54, 529		30,160	50,000 100,000 250,000	164, 644 64, 366 84, 195 1, 342, 490 625, 304 30, 839	61. 40 100. 00 57. 30 100. 00 79. 50	100.00	June 16, 1898 May 24, 1899 Jan. 5, 1901 May 2, 1900 Mar. 31, 1902 Nov. 16, 1894	211 212 213 214 216 217
4,448 15,985 12,356 58,614 31,287 18,283		678	100,000 300,000 100,000	140,931 103,683 1,112,567 240,802	100.00 38.00 100.00 61.00 95.50	100.00	Aug. 8,1896 May 3,1900 May 31,1909	218 219 221
18, 283 7, 626 15, 478 14, 042 26, 735	75	5,005 8,055	100,000 33,000 42,000 75,000 100,000 77,000 50,000	253, 267 32, 220 189, 822	100.00 40.00 55.00	57. 47 100. 00	May 22,1899 Feb. 27,1899 Sept. 30,1907 Oct. 3,1903 Apr. 30,1898	222 225 226 227 228 229
8,919 8,833 12,184 11,461			50,000 14,500 22,500 9,000	93,853 254,324 96,538 22,011 43,782 42,396	52. 00 65. 00 45. 00 78. 73		Apr. 30,1897 Sept. 30,1902 Oct. 28,1897	229 230 231 234 235

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

	Nominal value of remaining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assessment upon share- holders.	Total col- lections from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.
236 237 238 239 240		\$64, 196 229, 835 153, 501 103, 421 37, 551	\$76, 253 18, 171 33, 500 16, 358 2, 764	\$140, 449 248, 006 187, 001 119, 779 40, 315	\$14,060 92,077 20,047 48,617 6,113	\$91,566 129,550 139,301 56,651 19,547	\$17,679 4,425 9,272 4,439 1,676
241 243 244 245 246		16,828 19,792 126,726 288,599 46,669	2,027 26,134 25 149,668 10,622	18,855 45,926 126,751 438,267 57,291	4,674 8,504 30,807 171,450 5,910	6,008 25,468 82,625 219,836 42,387	2,112 5,650 3,242 14,641 1,383
	\$179,127	12,546,642	2,520,714	15,067,356	3,916,170	9, 426, 933	589, 215
248 249 251 252 253	25,985	247,584 165,232 12,128 142,321 80,689	3,080 18,851 8,275 163,559 23,000	250, 664 184, 083 20, 403 305, 880 103, 689	58,908 14,413 868 54,429 12,699	136, 275 126, 429 12, 938 235, 178 68, 437	25, 306 15, 805 804 6, 819 10, 347
254 255 256 257 258 259		22, 937 102, 529 266, 699 96, 165 91, 115	13, 423 59, 295 92, 384 45, 281	36, 360 161, 824 359, 083 96, 165 136, 396	9, 881 49, 318 242, 230 31, 343 48, 834	15, 665 87, 347 43, 868 54, 355 67, 904	2,573 8,345 37,490 2,869 6,337
259 260 261 262 263	89,509	539, 958 33, 500 64, 332 79, 090 27, 159 299, 845	91, 453 14, 353 12, 641 5, 863	631, 411 47, 853 76, 973 84, 953	321,552 16,679 44,977 20,508 21,353	219,388 15,800 21,919 51,118	33, 312 4, 485 3, 082 2, 107
264 265 266 267	<u></u>	77,835	47,513 13,684 59,963 55,162	27, 159 347, 358 40, 639 204, 365 132, 997	200, 422 6, 327 61, 458 59, 863	2,233 110,299 20,934 110,207 50,868	11,095 4,729 9,274 6,534
269	115,494	2,520,475	727,780	3,248,255	1,276,062	1,451,162	191,329
270 271 272 273 274	129, 129 4,582	46, 987 27, 502 121, 761 138, 709 75, 863 410, 433 128, 527	11,857 13,209 19,950 22,349 67,531 16,157	60,041 39,359 134,970 158,659 98,212 477,964	14,335 16,683 95,832 96,421 23,491 25,846	31, 407 9, 445 20, 727 38, 191 56, 804 418, 316	5,586 3,488 5,231 6,629 7,672
275 276 277 278 279	3, 108	128, 527 105, 423 8, 926 317, 294 171, 648 227, 918 59, 765	16, 157 30, 814 547 24, 750 18, 142	98, 212 477, 964 144, 684 136, 237 9, 473 342, 044 189, 790	50, 462 37, 280 678 50, 475 52, 684	418,316 77,259 75,652 1,822 221,361 106,879	10,964 5,014 6,107 3,477 22,702 9,712
280 281 282 283 284		22,389 20,026	1,220 4,648 196,535	189,790 227,918 59,765 23,609 24,674 1,400,874	3,545 33,927 10,607 14,405 366,499	172,686 8,711 6,400	2,673 497 1,157 2,762 34,085
285 286 287 288 289 290	208, 240	39,756 369,640 20,736	20, 153 7, 174 59, 018	49, 436 46, 930 428, 658 29, 736 166, 480 371, 794	3,653 20,239 160,470 11,668 58,579 94,307	37,249 11,603 212,435 4,617 78,526 222,883	3,026 2,983 24,764 1,389 13,871
291 292 293 294		6,007	10, 264 32, 742 9, 875 12, 725 72, 180 361, 668	20,041 6,007 66,027	15, 496 4, 826 5, 499 206, 484	2,118	28, 100 198 210 6, 513 11, 114
295 296 297 298 299	4,000	51,985 107,685 41,873	12,500 31,671 11,440	361, 686 1, 390, 857 118, 256 64, 485 139, 356 53, 313	448, 620 8, 673 4, 247 33, 376 20, 499	115, 464 730, 557 100, 285 52, 815 89, 052 17, 255	42, 624 2, 783 2, 866 4, 127 5, 572
301 302 303		69,054 52,989 77,181	12,927 26,500 143,168	81,981 79,489 220,349	46, 523 20, 212 41, 520	24,994 37,872 127,154	2, 899 5, 445 31, 541
	351, 109	5,958,386	1, 264, 768	7, 223, 154	2,098,061	4,097,963	317,781

Year from 1865 to October 31, 1909, and Disposition of Assets of Insolvent have been Finally Closed—Continued.

12,979	Receiver's salary and other expenses.	Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	Amount returned to share-holders in cash.	Amount of assessment upon share- holders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Finally closed.	
30,175	10,072 12,979 6,061 6,304			50,000 5,500 6,000 50,000	8,414 48 602	55. 50 51. 60 100. 00 72. 00 52. 05 87. 50	19. 35	Apr. 7,1899 Dec. 6,1897 Oct. 28,1897	238 239 240
10,513	963,348	\$98	\$171,592						
Section   Sect	27, 436 5, 793 9, 454 12, 206 8, 241 16, 314 35, 495 7, 598 13, 321 57, 159 9, 458 6, 995 11, 220 2, 004 25, 542 8, 649		1,431 1,553	28,500 90,000 250,000 100,000 200,000 52,500 50,000 22,000	260, 192 52, 742 183, 608 932, 972 44, 970 97, 748 64, 735 19, 530	51. 80 100. 00 18. 00 100. 00 37. 05 24. 40 35. 00 23. 00 78. 00	100.00 100.00 100.00 36.09	Dec. 14,1890 Jan. 24,1901 Jan. 24,1901 May 1,1899 July 24,1897 June 30,1900 Oct. 28,1897 June 27,1898 Oct. 23,1905 Mar. 13,1899 Apr. 27,1898 Apr. 27,1898 Cot. 26,1897 Sept. 17,1895 Feb. 28,1897 Oct. 15,1902 Apr. 7,1904	249 251 252 253 254 255 256 257 258 259 260 261 262 263 264 265 266
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	326,218		3,484	1,927,700	l				
10, 824	9, 743 13, 180 17, 418 10, 245 22, 838 11, 949 14, 443 3, 496 47, 506 620, 515 10, 014 16, 424 5, 445 7, 557 5, 508 9, 233 30, 989 3, 712 15, 504 26, 504 27, 507 9, 249 28, 624 51, 640 6, 515 4, 289 12, 801 9, 987 7, 565 510, 824		2,755 39,000 206 2,872 8,350 4,797	4,000 60,000 7,500 100,000 93,000 30,000 230,000 30,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	93, 996 7, 288 455, 055 168, 796 164, 488 8, 711 16, 874 60, 343 872, 378 36, 429 30, 038 491, 071 5, 936 267, 930 295, 254 6, 401	25. 00 51. 80 65. 81 100. 00 100. 00 55. 00 100. 00 45. 50 42. 90 100. 00 28. 25 70. 00 32. 00 100. 00 100. 00 46. 62 52. 00 100. 00 100. 00 28. 25 70. 00 28. 25 70. 00 28. 25 70. 00 29. 25 70. 00 20. 20 20. 20	78. 54 39. 50 100. 00 26. 05 100. 00 100. 00	Oct. 30,1897 July 12,1900 Aug. 9,1900 June 18,1899 June 20,1889 Sept. 18,1897 May 1,1900 Oct. 19,1903 Sept. 30,1904 June 30,1902 July 21,1902 July 21,1902 May 15,1899 Dec. 31,1898 July 1,1908 Dec. 18,1896 Jan. 28,1901 Sept. 30,1904 June 30,1899 Oct. 1,1906 Sept. 28,1897 Apr. 21,1896 Sept. 30,1902 Sept. 30,1902 Feb. 26,1897 Aug. 19,1901 Sept. 30,1902 Feb. 26,1897 Aug. 3,1896 Aug. 31,1899 July 18,1905 Apr. 25,1899	269 270 271 272 273 274 275 276 277 278 280 281 282 283 284 285 286 287 291 292 292 293 294 295 296 297 298 301 302 303 303 303 303 303 303 303 303 303
	528, 569		180,800	3,065,520	5,976,914				1

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in each National Banks, the Affairs of which

	Nominal value of remaining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assessment upon share- holders.	Total collections from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.
305 306		\$66,994 129,802	\$12,946 61,390	\$79,940 191,192	\$30,869 81,579	\$36, 259	\$3,096 6,073
307	\$25,022	32, 265	3,655	35, 920	11,503	88, 471 15, 544	2,658
308	283, 052	494,859	124,591	619, 450	131, 160	432,630	20,591
310		50,612	17,682	68, 294	14,982	33,819	4,400
311		349,761	40,362	390, 123	172,863	169,945	21,712
312		27, 147	28,866	56,013	18,660	30, 148	828
313 314	[	138, 634 77, 036	53, 178 17, 888	191,812 94,924	14,035   21,902	160, 122 49, 225	7,406   4,772
315		21, 463	4,780	26, 243	9,285	11,851	173
316	12,363	80,063	30,090	110, 153	69,782	26, 488	7,278
317		156,726	80, 535	237, 261	12,551	182, 207	8,346
319	2,915	39, 367	10, 106	49, 473	19,052	19,452	2,325
320	[	71,828 41,229	19,078	90,906	32, 463	39, 116	4, 421
$\frac{321}{322}$		41, 229 60, 017	4,372	41, 229 64, 389	8,342 12,368	25,023 37,642	2,840 3,316
323	[·····	795,745	152, 180	947, 925	752,500	114,035	13,879
324		298, 370	68, 674	367, 044	185, 420	128, 235	21,500
325		1,314,779	371,541	1,686,320	573,400	1,022,614	<b>25</b> , 588
326		95,326	11,344	106, 670	49,821	42,811	2,547
327 328	•••	\$77,063 70,087	\$8,828	\$35,891 74,960	\$8,346 15,723	\$54,967	\$7,954
329	99	92,604	4,873	92,604	8,935	42, 283 67, 435	5,349 3,483
330		98, 874	25, 157	124,031	52,715	52, 420	4,397
	323, 361	4, 680, 651	1, 152, 116	5,832,767	2,308,256	2,882,742	184, 932
331		56,770		56,770	8,856	41,505	1,797
332		73, 355	16,200 81,328	89,555	8,856 25,513	51, 213	2,757
333		378, 584	81,328	459,912	149,866	273, 222	5, 697
334 335	16, 141	133, 620 132, 617	55, 134 16, 200	188,754 148,817	18,805 13,165	131,995 104,551	6, 678 10, 410
336	10,141		173, 518	1,012,203	204, 802	744, 114	26, 263
337		333, 665	68,667	402,332	63,488	289,710	3,651
338		319, 194 141, 798	34,830	354,024	154,510	$171,946 \\ 72,232$	10,633
339		141,798	5,285	147, 083	58,254	72,232	4,364
340 341		13,394,713	838, 508	14, 233, 221 20, 831 166, 810 505, 520	1,989,289 125	11, 932, 745 9, 817	158, 622 3, 854
342		20, 831 137, 714 435, 802	29,096	166, 810	33,332	116, 693	4,346
344		435, 802	69,718	505, 520	279 405	194, 559	10, 162
345		10, 470	1 '	10, 470 13, 342 280, 947 206, 287 481, 965	1,397 3,277 46,345	7,074	195
346		9,040	4,302	13,342	3,277	1,983	1,795
347 348		9,040 238,596 162,913 481,965	4,302 42,351 43,374	280,947	22, 407	190, 620 164, 898	3,724 5,616
349		481.965	20,012	481, 965	113, 231	321, 412	15,795
350		310,910	119, 495	430, 403	113, 231 59, 775 154, 058	310,388	23,918
351	1,041	255,701	26,585	282, 286	154,058	103, 472	3,424
352	14,442	57.296	26,583	83,879	32, 639	38, 215	4, 173
353 354	14,442	70,995 145,849	19,829 11,133	90, 824 156, 982	31, 455 41, 646	37, 491 96, 611	5, 630 2, 985
355	12,765	58,843	32, 459	91,302	18,558	53, 221	6, 450
356	1,000	46,932	36, 570	83,502	15,227	44,866	5, 201
357		408, 905	59, 162	468,067	118,510	308, 281	11,834
358		1,020,211 197,894		1,020,211	260,546	723, 098	10,873
359		197,894 271,202	37,057	234,951 442,071	101,099	108, 103	7,270
360 361		177,636	170, 869	177,636	8,966 14,768	276, 530 148, 313	9,662 2,337
362		42, 194		42, 194	20, 211	13,335	2, 192
363		814, 428	145,750	960, 178	270, 181	636, 142	11, 130
364	36, 451	7,545	13,080	20,625	1,799	7,536	5.946
365	36, 451	236,994	84, 525	321,519	34, 355	245, 577	10,718
366	224, 340	25, 471	34,800	60,271	1,804	53, 229	1,374
367 <b>3</b> 68	224, 340	23, 165 113, 790	2,417	25, 582 113, 790	3,334 14,731	12,827 86,197	1,834 2,859
	306, 180	21,586,293	2, 298, 825	23,885,118	4,389,729	18, 123, 521	406, 169
	000,100		1	20,000,110	2,000,129	10,120,021	200, 109

Year from 1865 to October 31, 1909, and Disposition of Assets of Insolvent have been Finally Closed—Continued.

Receiver's salary and other expenses.	Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	Amount re- turned to share- holders in cash.	Amount of assessment upon shareholders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest dividends (per cent).	Finally closed.	
\$9,716			\$60,000 100,000 55,000 150,000 30,000 200,000 78,750 56,000 11,500 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	\$93, 223 147, 097 81, 850 598, 805 47, 686 118, 995 167, 778 61, 378 22, 511 73, 312 182, 207 72, 309 141, 571 38, 709 43, 524 146, 199 599, 707 2, 874, 913 62, 624 \$176, 171 49, 053 62, 044 168, 471	39.00		Mar. 25,1901 Sept. 30,1903 Sept. 22,1899 Mar. 15,1906 Mar. 20,1899 Mar. 31,1903 Sept. 30,1901 May 21,1900 Sept. 21,1899 July 9,1900 Oct. 30,1899 Feb. 12,1001 Jan. 28,1899	305
15,069			100,000	147,097	60.10	100.00	Sept. 30, 1903	306
6, 215 35, 069			55,000	81,830	19.00		Sept. 22, 1899	307
35,069			150,000	598,805	72.25		Mar 15,1906	308
6,081 25,603 6,377 10,249		\$9,012	200,000	97,000 353 061	70.01 51.35		Mar. 20, 1899	310 311
6 377			50,000	118.995	25.50		Aug. 15, 1899	312
10, 249			78,750	167,778	96, 90		Sept. 30, 1901	313
8, 424		10,601	56,000	61,378	80. 20		May 21,1900	314
4,934			11,500	22,511	58.00		Sept. 21, 1899	315
$\frac{6,605}{21,056}$			50,000	73,312	43.70		July 9,1900	316
21,056	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	13, 101	100,000	182, 207	100.00		Aug. 27,1907	317 319
8,644 14,906	• • • • • • • • • • • • •		50,000	141 571	20.00		Fab. 12 1001	320
3 582		1 442	30,000	38 709	100.00	100.00	Jan. 28, 1899	321
8, 953		2,110	l 20.000 l	43, 524	91.00	100.00	Dec. 2.1899	322
	<b>\$</b> 173	46,702	225,000 200,000 800,000	146, 199	78.00		T-1 04 1000	323
31,889			200,000	599,707	23.10		Aug. 12,1902	324
62,646	2,072		800,000	2,874,913	39.00		June 17,1903	325
9,973		1,518	35,000	62,624	82.30		Feb. 24,1902	326 327
14,624 11,605	2,072		35,000 \$50,000 17,000	\$170,171	31.20 86.20		Aug. 12,1902 June 17,1903 Feb. 24,1902 Dec. 27,1905 Mar. 20,1903	328
12,751			17,000	62 044	82, 30 31, 20 86, 20 100, 00	100.00	Oct 21 1901	329
12,751 14,499			100,000	168, 471	32.75		Oct. 21,1901 Sept. 30,1905	330
							,	1
370,106	\$2,245	\$84,486	2,488,250	6,384,078	<u> </u>		- <i>-</i>	
4,612				41,505 51,215 290,771 197,136	100.00		Mar. 29,1898	331
10,072			18,000 110,000	51, 215	100.00		Oct. 9,1899	332
18,969		12,158 8,304	110,000	290,771	98.40		May 6,1901	333
22,972		8,304	156,000	197,136	65.50		Apr. 16,1900	334
$20,691 \\ 37,024$	•••••		75,000 250,000	224, 862 1,005, 594	46. 50 74. 00		Oct. 1,1903 June 23,1902	335 336 337 338 339
18, 243	•••••	27,240 3,178	100,000	294,788	100.00			337
16,935		2,,210	200,000	307,692	58.50		Sept. 30, 1905 May 16, 1898 Sept. 30, 1906 Apr. 30, 1901	338
9,055		3,178	14,000	95,143	58.50 100.00	100.00	May 16, 1898	339
152,565			1,000,000	11,585,189	100.00	16.30	Sept. 30, 1906	340
7,035				19,086	51.20		Apr. 30,1901	341
12,439 21,394			50,000 100,000	135,612 266,837	97.50	·	1 1760. 1.1999	342 344
1,804		1	I	6,834	71. 20 100. 00	100.00	Aug 7 1807	345
		24, 463	50,000	53, 582	3.70	100.00	Aug. 7,1897 May 20,1901	345 346
6, 287 15, 795		24,463	120,000	188,470	100.00		Jan. 22, 1900	347
13,366			50,000	203,054	88.40		Sept. 5,1900 Sept. 30,1909	348
31,527	[- <b></b> -	0.507	145 070	367,356	87.50	40.00	Sept. 30, 1909	349
26,737 16,335		9,587	145,870 70,000 100,000 75,000 44,000	367, 356 292, 497 124, 4763 149, 375 96, 443 103, 512 72, 166 58, 906 343, 372 660, 109 157, 752 282, 242 134, 021	82.80	48.02	Sept. 30, 1909 June 5, 1905 July 9, 1900 Sept. 30, 1901 Sept. 30, 1903 Oct. 24, 1900 Oct. 1, 1906 Sept. 30, 1903 Oct. 24, 1902 July 5, 1902	350 351
8,852		2,001	100,000	149,375	23, 80		Sept. 30, 1901	352
16,248			75,000	96,443	39.40		Sept. 30, 1903	353
16,248 8,917 13,073		6,823	44,000	103, 512	97.15		Oct. 24,1900	354
13,073			50,000	72,166	80.00		Oct. 1,1906	353 354 355 356 357 358
10,998	•••••	7,210	50,000 140,000	242 279	82.00 90.90		Sept. 30, 1903	350
26, 466 23, 487		2, 207	140,000	660, 109	100.00	100.00		359
18, 479		2,20,	100,000	157,752	71.40	1	May 31,1901 May 25,1901	359
18, 479 14, 787		132, 326	250,000	282, 242	95.77 100.00		May 25, 1901	360
11.874		132,326 344 1,324		134,021	100.00	100.00		361
5,132 42,585		1,324	050.000	12,262 961,666	100.00	100.00	Mar. 24, 1899	362
42,585 5,344	140		350,000	961,666 38,952	66.00 20.00		June 17, 1903	363 364
30,869				38, 952 446, 505	55.00	1	May 15, 1903 Mar. 24, 1899 June 17, 1903 Sept. 18, 1907 Oct. 1, 1906	365
3,864	I		40,000	49,743	100.00	100.00	Oct. 22, 1898	366
7,587		695	100,000	49,743 175,726	7.30	1	July 27, 1909	367
9,308		695		81,660	100.00	100.00	May 31, 1900	368
1								

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in Each National Banks, the Affairs of which

		· · · · · · · · - · ·	<del></del>				
	Nominal		Collected		Loans paid		
	value of re-	Collected	from assess-	Total collec-	and other	Dividends	Legal ex-
	maining	from assets.	ment upon	tions from all sources.	disburse-	paid.	penses.
	assets.		shareholders.	an sources.	ments.	-	•
369		971 967	<b>411</b> 000	<b>ADD 070</b>	A1 001	970 011	
370		\$71,367 101,966	\$11,906 17,974	\$83,273 119,940	\$1,361	\$79,211 83,432	\$20
372		19,633	11,914	19,633	14,956 721	10,099	5,788 2,529
373		42,528	14,432	56,960	23,699	20,199	2,918
374		589, 198		589, 198	7,843	508,910	3,426
375		30,896		30,896	21,980		1,660
					<del></del>		
		855, 588	44,312	899,900	70,560	701,851	16,341
376		78 383	39, 257	117 640	1,516	95,083	5 000
377		78,383 196,004	62,832 11,348 2,330	117,640 258,836 100,011 69,883	29,563	194,772 70,724	5,099 7,319
378		88,663	11,348	100,011	15,974	70, 724	6,694
379	\$2,500 101,540	88,663 67,553	2,330	69,883	524	62,649	549
380	101,540	369,093	69, 382	438,475	71,229	62, 649 325, 415	21.145
382		182,769		1 182, 769	15,183	105,314	1,100
383		144, 295 104, 032		144, 295	12,263	114,532	3,562
384		104,032	[ <u></u>	104.032	714	92,859	3,443
385		100, 530	18,100	118, 630 6, 296	21,667	79,877	4,008
386 387	·	85	18, 100 6, 296 10, 311	0,290	4,850		
901		80	10, 311	10,396		5,718	882
	104,040	1,331,407	219,856	1,551,263	173, 483	1,146,943	53,801
388		2,044,654		2,044,654	875	2,024,779	2,416
389		64, 232	116,869	181.101	6,513	152,546	3,099
390		6,015,368	979,021	6,994,389	4,052,940	2.861.140	29, 451
391		245, 993	92,837	338,830	2,406	307,352	8,232
392		177, 420 198, 686	6,383	183,803	[ 23,172	307,352 140,556 206,124	6,582
393		198,686	135, 462	334,148	89,506	206, 124	16,969
		8,746,353	1,330,572	10,076,925	4, 175, 412	5, 692, 497	66,749
394	215, 819	483,319	12,092	495, 411	113,825	337 310	10 011
395	210,010	65 050	12,002	65 050	0 201	337,310 45,858	$10,911 \\ 1,304$
397		65,059 134,933	44, 433	65,059 179,366	9, 291 79, 224	85,125	4, 179
398		1 86.553	35,850	122, 403	27,632	75,971	7,537
399	<b>30</b> 6	229,933	16,140	246,073	2,712	227,070	2,750
404	6,417	174, 279	49, 339	223, 618	85,039	227,070 123,715	3,561
i	222, 54?	1, 174, 076	157,854	1,331,930	317,723	895, 049	30, 242
405		100 000	95 516	999 614	O et a	010.074	9,000
406	,	198,098 114,691	35, 516 80, 129	233, 614 194, 820	8,654 10,858	213,074 131,478	3,096 3,027
200				101,020	10,000	151,415	3,027
		312,789	115, 645	428, 434	19,512	344, 552	6,123
407		2,735,808		2,735,808	484,939	2, 116, 552	29,912
408		61, 529 370, 037 192, 954		61,529	l 178	54,092	350
409	16,938	370,037	22, 280	392, 317	104, 598	250,181	9,306
410		192,954	10,640	61, 529 392, 317 203, 594	104, 598 47, 417	122,661 259,086	11,655
412		409,286	42,138	451,424	166, 191	259,086	10.045
413	53, 268	242,624	60,862	303, 486	141	263,850	12, 180
414 415		127, 254 304, 241	13,734	140,988	80,012	48,271	5, 341
416		93, 597		304, 241 93, 597	50,368 878	243,619	894
410		90, 097		90,091	8/8	82,154	3,301
	70, 206	4, 537, 330	149,654	4, 686, 984	934,722	3,440,466	82,984
419		266, 168	l	266, 168	27,284	217, 545	2,475
420		92,903	31,584	124, 487	19,805	88, 204	2,019
423		63, 134	6,800	124, 487 69, 934	1,951	60, 231	1,646
424		63,134 260,904	[ <del></del> .	260,904	50,549	88,204 60,231 174,263	3,961
426		37,869	14,033	51,902	50,549 24,791	22,409	3,961 715
428		1			<b></b>		
429		601, 106 731, 854 31, 458	····· <u>;</u> ;; <u>-;</u> ;:	601,106	33	552,873 635,807	253
432		731,854	134,764	800,018	91,607	635,807	17,666
433		31,458		31,458	208	40,011	121
434		36,696 244,310	6,700	36,696	16,008	16,673	15
435 437	\$65,734	244,310 100 966	8 500	251,010 109 466	85, 554 21, 544	148,179 77,698	3,239 1,085
438	900,104	100,966 191,507	8,500 47,464	109, 466 238, 971	6,802	217,308	3,452
		<del></del>	[ <del></del>				
	65,734	2,658,875	249,845	2,908,720	346,136	2,239,261	36,647

YEAR FROM 1865 TO OCTOBER 31, 1909, AND DISPOSITION OF ASSETS OF INSOLVENT HAVE BEEN FINALLY CLOSED—Continued.

Receiver's	Balance in	Amount returned	Amount of	Amount		Interest divi-		
salary and	hands of	to about	assessment	of claims	Dividends	dends	Finally closed.	
other	Comptroller	holders in	upon share-	proved.	(per cent).	(per	I many crosed.	
expenses.	or receiver.	cash.	holders.	-		cent).		
\$2,681			\$20,000	\$71, 250 101, 748 10, 035 63, 725 497, 889	100.00	100.00	Nov. 15, 1898	369
\$2,681 15,764			50,000	101,748	82.00		Sept. 18, 1907 Dec. 26, 1899 Aug. 15, 1904 Mar. 20, 1899	370
4,657 10,144		\$1,627	50,000	10,035	100.00	100.00	Dec. 26, 1899	370 372 373 374
6,399		62,620	50,000	407 890	32.70 100.00	100.00	Mor 20 1800	373
3, 356		3,900					Oct. 7, 1899	375
43,001		68, 147	120,000	744, 647				
15,942			50,000	132, 585	73.00		May 18, 1903	376
20,150		7,032	90,000	106 074	99.50		May 18,1903 Feb. 17,1903	376 377 378
6,619			1 50,000	103,012 59,753 500,426 103,057	70. 20		1 Feb 10 1902	378
6, 161 20, 686 7, 772 13, 938			2,500 100,000	59,753 500,426	100.00 65.00	87. 40	June 15, 1901 Dec. 31, 1906 Sept. 30, 1901	379
7,772		53, 400	1	103, 057	100.00	100.00	Sept. 30, 1901	380 382
13, 938				1 134, 755	85.00		June 10, 1902	383 384
7,016		5,395	50,000	185,718	50.00		Oot 95 1001	384
7,683		5,395	50,000	82,348	97.00		Oct. 27, 1902	385
7,016 7,683 1,446 3,796			50,000 50,000 21,000 21,000	14, 567	39. 25		Oct. 27, 1902 Sept. 18, 1900 Feb. 24, 1903	386 387
111,209		65,827	484,500	1,512,295				
4,892	\$9,131	2,561		2,009,815	100.00	100.00	Feb. 15.1900	388
8, 180 45, 207	**,	2,561 10,763	150,000 1,000,000	2,009,815 200,000 2,671,318	76. 25		Feb. 15, 1900 June 30, 1904 Feb. 25, 1903	389
45, 207		5,651	1,000,000	2,671,318	100.00	100.00	Feb. 25, 1903	390
20,840	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	6,321	100,000	318,501	96.50 100.00	100.00	Mar. 31, 1906 Sept. 30, 1908	391 392
20,840 7,172 21,549		0,321	100,000 21,000 150,000	318, 501 120, 804 259, 409	80.03	100.00	do	393
107, 840	9, 131	25, 296	1,421,000	5, 579, 847				
30,130		3,235	18,000	315, 579	100.00	80. 77	Oct. 31, 1908	394
2, 455 10, 838 6, 383 11, 971		6, 151		45, 222	100.00	100.00	Oct. 31,1908 Sept. 27,1901	395
10,838		4,880	60,000 100,000	119,618	71. 50 60. 00	• • • • • • • • • •	Oct. 1,1906	397 398
11,971		1,570	30,000	227, 070	1 100 00		Oct. 1,1906 Jan. 5,1903 June 14,1904	399
11,303			100,000	315, 579 45, 222 119, 618 122, 403 227, 070 160, 995	74.60		May 4, 1904	404
73,080		15,836	308,000	990, 887				
6,819		1,971	50,000	217, 294	98.10		Feb. 29,1904	405
7,422		42,035	50,000 90,000	128, 371	100.00	100.00	Oct. 20,1904	406
14, 241		44,006	140,000	345, 665				
59,794		44,611		2,041,789	100.00	100.00	Oct. 20,1906	407
3,052	3, 167	3,857 10,010	F2 000	53,556	100.00	100.00	July 16, 1903	408
3,052 15,055 21,861	3, 107	10,010	50,000	239,098	96. 50 51. 02		July 16, 1903 Oct. 23, 1906 Sept. 30, 1908	409 410
16.102		l <b></b>	53,000 50,000 50,000	301, 224	86.00		June 9, 1906	412
22,970 7,364 5,046		4, 345	1 100,000	277, 288	95. 30		Oct. 31, 1908	413
7,364		4 214	50,000	119,216	55.00	100.00	Aug. 15, 1905	414 415
6,990		4, 314 274		2, 041, 789 53, 556 259, 098 239, 557 301, 224 277, 288 119, 216 238, 929 74, 601	100.00 100.00	100.00 100.00	July 1,1904 Oct. 9,1906	416
158, 234	3, 167	67, 411	303,000	3,605,258				
18 864				236, 796	100.00		Sent. 30 1908	419
7.115		7,344	42,000	89,869	100.00 98.15		May 9.1905	420
18,864 7,115 5,086		1,020	10,000	61,088	98.60		Sept. 30, 1908 May 9, 1905 May 7, 1906	423
8,904		23, 227	25,000	170, 849 75, 191	100.00	100.00	I NOV. 25.1904	424
3,987			25,000	75, 191	30.00		Sept. 30, 1905 Jan. 24, 1905	426
3.185		44.762		552.873	100.00		Jan. 31, 1905	428 429
3,185 18,002		44,762 103,536	200,000	552, 873 620, 782 27, 528	100.00 100.00	100.00	May 12, 1906	432
2,070	988			27,528	100.00	100.00	Oct. 11,1904	433
4,000	( · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		<u></u>	16,673	100.00		I Nov 27 1906	434
14,038			50,000	329,287	45.00 59.83		Dec. 31,1906	435
9, 139 11, 409			50,000 50,000	16, 673 329, 287 131, 761 209, 962	100.00	66.00	Dec. 31, 1906 Sept. 30, 1908 Apr. 13, 1907	437 438
105,799	988	179,889	427,000	2, 522, 659				
	1	l	' <del></del>	' <del></del>	l	l	1	l

No. 66.—Capital, Bonds, and Nominal Assets at Date of Failure in Each National Banks, the Affairs of which

	Nominal value of re- maining assets.	Collected from assets.	Collected from assess- ment upon shareholders.	Total collec- tions from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal ex- penses.
440 441 443 446 447 449 452 453 456 458 459	\$995 16,100 218	\$271,351 395,334 91,262 7,450 29,189 174,151 1,038,575 1,443,358 1,150,688 12,230 1,108,047	\$67, 252 28, 282 25, 689 3, 402 16, 197 21, 875 8, 640	\$338, 603 423, 616 116, 951 10, 852 29, 189 190, 348 1, 038, 575 1, 465, 233 1, 150, 688 20, 870 1, 108, 047	\$34,351 18,935 26,054 576 4,631 1,943 302,195 161,375 386,919 1,884 442,817	\$286, 058 378, 952 74, 006 6, 441 21, 627 176, 372 686, 555 1, 267, 851 751, 719 16, 435 627, 200	\$4,740 5,723 5,816 1,789 28 3,052 12,072 12,913 255 711 2,216
	17,313	5,721,635	171,337	5,892,972	1,381,680	4,293,216	49,315
461 462 464	16,736	16,422 38,458 78,537	10,995	16,422 38,458 89,532	9,647 12,781 2,144	2,147 19,366 78,674	409 225 2,427
	16,736	133,417	10,995	144,412	24,572	100, 187	3,061
470		29, 901	6,001	35,902	9,098	18,891	2,319
479 483 484 495		112,131 5,261,560 2,432,870 647,049		112,131 5,261,560 2,432,870 647,049	26, 199 2,353, 286 651, 672 96, 151	80,602 2,787,649 1,608,083 522,639	219 26,995 21,724 6,136
		8,453,610		8,453,610	3,127,308	4,998,973	55,074
502		22,541		22,541	10,723	10,685	
	3,683,994	139, 435, 344	18,884,876	158, 320, 220	32,169,180	111,563,299	4,245,250

Year from 1865 to October 31, 1909, and Disposition of Assets of Insolvent have been Finally Closed—Continued.

Receiver's salary and other expenses.	Balance in hands of Comptroller or receiver.	Amount returned to share- holders in cash	Amount of assessment upon share- holders.	Amount of claims proved.	Dividends (per cent).	Interest divi- dends (per cent).	Finally closed.	
\$13, 471 19, 989 11, 075 2, 046 2, 903 8, 981		\$6,571	\$100,000 50,000 50,000 6,250 50,000	\$327, 298 448, 125 186, 455 6, 780 21, 627 187, 516	87. 40 84. 77 39. 00 95. 00 100. 00 95. 00 100. 00	100.00	Sept. 30, 1908 Oct. 30, 1909 Sept. 30, 1909 July 12, 1909 Oct. 13, 1905 June 11, 1909 June 2, 1909	440 441 443 446 447 449 452
31, 182 23, 094 7, 887 1, 840 23, 122 145, 590	\$3,908 3,908	12,692	300,000 25,000 581,250	655, 486 1,540,306 751,851 21,070 610,605 4,757,119	82. 45 100. 00 78. 00 100. 00	100.00	June 2,1909 Sept. 30,1909 June 30,1906 Sept. 24,1907 Nov. 13,1907	452 453 456 458 459
1,859 6,086 5,567		2,360 720	25,000	2,086 18,160 87,032	100.00 100.00 90.40	100.00	Jan. 17,1907 Dec. 31,1906 June 30,1909	461 462 464
13, 512 5, 594		3,080	25,000 25,000	96, 432	20. 30		Sept. 30, 1909	470
4,702 41,725 53,656 9,440	409	51,905 97,735 12,683		77,278 2,707,969 1,554,456 508,267	100.00 100.00 100.00 100.00	100.00 100.00 100.00 100.00	Oct. 31,1908 Apr. 14,1909 Sept. 30,1909	479 483 484 495
109,523	409	162,323		4,847,970			ļ	
1,133				10,580	100.00	100.00	Apr. 7,1909	502
7,459,560	27,680	2,855,251	\$39,606,640	147,363,378	a 75 71		]	

a Including offsets and loans paid 82.29 per cent.

No. 67 .- Number of Insolvent National Banks, together with the Total ASSETS, THE TOTAL COLLECTIONS FROM ASSETS AND FROM ASSESSMENTS UPON SHAREHOLDERS, AND THE DISPOSITION OF COLLECTIONS ANNUALLY-1865 TO OCTOBER 31, 1909.

ĺ	Num-		Moninar ass	ets at date of s	uspension.
Year ended October 31—	ber of banks.	Capital stock.	Estimated good.	Estimated doubtful.	Estimated worthless.
65	1	\$50,000	\$50,823	\$28,053	\$115,53
66	2	500,000	83,713	917, 958	818, 15
67	7	1,370,000	2,505,633	1,106,840	1,305,57
68	3	210,000	159,310	134, 420	231, 45
69	2	300,000	136,721	498, 103	91,41
772	6	1,806,100	3,218,182	791,171	1,261,57
773	11	3,825,000	4, 243, 555	2,701,378	1,894,38
74	3 5	250,000   1,000,000	$ \begin{array}{c c} 152,723 \\ 986,952 \end{array} $	$221,350 \\ 1,711,992$	262, 21 505, 04
75	a9	965,000	802, 621	1,053,278	344, 29
77	a 10	3,344,000	1,917,277	3,676,020	1,776,16
78	b14	2,612,500	3,348,139	1,641,256	1,917,39
79	c8	1,230,000	954, 653	943, 330	715, 8
80	3	700,000	585, 537	86,586	371, 41
82	3	1,561,300	2, 252, 105	1,667,321	2,172,60
83	2	250,000	285,813	567,746	134, 9
84	d 11	1,285,000	4,528,027	1,293,277	2,096,69
85	. 4	600,000	1,984,582	1,538,537	1,196,2
86	₫8	650,000	844,066	666,975	171,20
87	8 8	1,550,000	3,053,048 3,258,671	1,218,085	2,683,2
88	2	1,900,000 250,000	483,779	2,755,964 $106,217$	950, 1, 233, 95
90	9	750,000	678, 824	809, 112	527,78
91	d 25	3,622,000	2,503,421	3,578,041	3,005,4
92	17	2, 450, 000	6,031,848	7,152,617	1,938,7
93	e65	10,910,000	10, 216, 192	10, 164, 830	7,217,4
94	21	2,770,000	2,219,570	3, 390, 690	1,846.1
95	g a f 36	5, 235, 020	3,203,782	5, 477, 277	3,477,9
96	d h 27	3,805,000	4,096,963	4, 792, 160	3,187,3
97	a d 38	5,851,500	11,700,832	8, 787, 653	8,664,9
98	da7	1,200,000	2, 152, 334	800, 403	1,717,9
99.	a i 12 a 6	850,000	740,573	875,683	704,8
00	k 11	1,800,000 1,760,000	5, 206, 079 4, 840, 254	4, 733, 498 2, 810, 945	1,740,6
02	a2	450,000	134, 163	267,718	516, 8 164, 1
03	112	3,480,000	4,045,137	1,839,073	925, 2
04	a 20	1,535,000	2, 935, 706	3, 125, 738	1,711,7
05	$\tilde{2}\tilde{2}$	2,035,000	6, 272, 377	5,658,029	1,831,4
006	8	680,000	822,034	616, 501	811,6
907	d 7	775,000	1,835,278	3, 180, 517	453, 1
008	d 24	6,560,000	14,982,260	13, 194, 357	2,646,6
009	9	768, 500	893, 101	852,826	976, 2
Total	508	83, 495, 920	121, 346, 658	107, 433, 525	65, 315, 69

a One bank formerly in voluntary liquidation.
b Four bank formerly in voluntary liquidation.
c Two banks formerly in voluntary liquidation.
d One bank restored to solvency.
c Eleven banks restored to solvency.
Two banks restored to solvency.

Two banks, second failure.

7 One bank formerly in voluntary liquidation restored to solvency for voluntary liquidation.

6 One bank formerly in liquidation, second failure.

<sup>\*</sup> Two banks restored to solvency.

! Three banks restored to solvency.

No. 67.—Number of Insolvent National Banks, together with the Total Assets, the Total Collections from Assets and from Assessments upon Shareholders, and the Disposition of Collections Annually—1865 to October 31, 1909—Continued.

Year ended October 31—	Additional assets re- ceived since date of suspen- sion.	Total assets.	Offsets allowed and settled.	Loss on assets com- pounded or sold under order of court.	Nominal value of assets re- turned to stock- holders.	Nominal value of remaining assets.
1865	<b>\$</b> 13,692	\$208,106	\$18,661	\$114,236		
1866	27,741	1.847,566	69, 445	1,482,862		
1867	408, 324	5, 326, 374	151, 473	2,304,499		\$200
1868	25,638	550, 824	39,632	251, 469		
1869	72,607	798, 843	318,016	219,750		
1872	225, 190	5, 496, 117	745,650	1,727,792	\$89,855	
1873	1,791,751	10,631,069	922, 779	3,760,230		
1874	120, 159	756, 443	39, 552	409, 127		67,835
1375	755, 558	3,959,545	544,746	2,342,082		291,357
1876	225, 466	2, 425, 656	91,790	1,026,455	86,836	196,790
1877	633,111	8,002,576	417,552	3, 350, 834	71,216	
1878	1,244,567	8,151,356	1,890,342	1,316,671	392,805	1,056,600
1879	251,159	2,865,017	305, 167	1,280,925	220,005	11,877
1880	104, 266	1,147,801	163, 192	113, 797	329,093	
1882	718,387	6,810,420	452, 256	3, 272, 503		8,250
1883	44,257	1,032,743	23,547	573,759		4,157
1884	1,445,000	9,362,994	1,020,067	2,879,276	24, 345	59,334
1885	421, 209	5,140,558	223,370	1,770,402	41,079 357,625	40,786
1886	214,500	1,896,808	89,505	318,094 4,217,838		
1887	1,951,991	8,906,340 7,584,951	885,057 391,278	2,143,320	215, 238 1, 364, 895	
1888 1889	620,158 $119,306$	943, 231	23, 215	199,648	113,884	
1890	139,866	2, 155, 586	90,615	906.644	217, 109	14, 407
1891	1,515,227	10,602,184	490,846	6,879,524	6, 498	78,116
1892	1, 134, 283	16, 257, 483	1,395,862	5,321,561	249, 995	82, 443
1893	3,533,964	31, 132, 398	1,983,162	14,670,181	1,130,196	431,608
1894	909, 226	8,365,635	454, 360	4,742,435	281.326	134, 222
1895.	2,760,245	14, 919, 218	1,217,294	7, 125, 235	213, 219	353, 659
1896	2,122,624	14, 199, 062	988,162	7,603,368	114,048	602, 629
1897	10, 420, 563	39, 574, 045	2, 448, 490	14,630,119	602, 963	306,180
1898	721,852	5,392,557	365, 868	394,689	326,300	331,970
1899	403,764	2,724,862	108, 235	1,149,220	<i></i>	110, 157
1900	1,907,890	13, 588, 096	557,066	2, 168, 855	2,115,822	
1901	984, 805	9, 152, 815	513, 729	1, 455, 216	49,412	453,488
1902	38, 038	604,071	13,703	277, 579		
1903	494,662	7,304,081	882, 246	870, 187	601,158	143,649
1904	851,800	8,624,956	595, 332	1,903,261	297,760	1,132,324
1905	1,410,630	15, 172, 454	1,351,413	2, 487, 690	313, 452	2, 103, 205
1906	130, 761	2,380,915	212,094	235, 443	13,882	837, 470
1907	561,536	6,030,464	687, 980	660, 490	0 000 100	2,737,284
1908	1,977,928	32,801,160	3,540,412	1,688,713	3,636,465	6,970,504
1909	176,825	2, 899, 023	195, 436	96,736		1,766,400
Total	43, 630, 526	337,726,403	26, 918, 597	110, 342, 715	13, 476, 481	20, 326, 901

No. 67.—Number of Insolvent National Banks, together with the Total Assets, the Total Collections from Assets and from Assessments upon Shareholders, and the Disposition of Collections Annually—1865 to October 31, 1909—Continued.

Year ended October 31—	Collected from assets.	Collected from assess- ment upon sharehold- ers.	Total collec- tions from all sources.	Loans paid and other disburse- ments.	Dividends paid.	Legal expenses.
1865	<b>\$75,209</b>	\$1,164	<b>\$</b> 76,373		\$70,811	
1866	295, 259	17,733	312,992	\$275	267, 156	\$17,744
1867	2,870,202	51,849	2,922,051	117,843	2,455,515	115.354
1868	259,723	37,871	297,594	19,501	238,320	11,065
1869	261,077	0,,0,1	261,077	7,858	193, 259	11,796
1872	2,932,820	485, 133	3,417,953	874,496	2,200,236	99, 968
1873	5,948,060	731, 249	6,679,309	857,737	5,052,958	184, 414
1874	239, 929	39,847	279,776	14,848	205,302	19,025
1875	781,360	160, 154	941,514	134, 422	644,686	64,728
1876	1,023,785	239, 920	1.263.705	95,201	1,021,056	42,579
1877	4, 162, 974	570,594	4,733,568	690,564	3,576,632	139,030
1878	3, 494, 938	320,812	3,815,750	554,428	2,334,156	90, 369
1879	1,047,043	251,738	1,298,781	218, 928	884, 454	44,754
1880	541,719	331,966	873,685	10,037	724,328	25,536
1882	3,077,411	1,247,651	4, 325, 062	196, 484	3,746,278	194, 161
1883	431, 280	132, 240	563,520	247	451,375	34,790
1884	5,379,972	620,637	6,000,609	600,999	4,834,000	201,601
1885	3,064,921	379,007	3,443,928	199,533	2,915,978	168,831
1886	1,131,584	110,734	1,242,318	222,693	811,629	16,396
1887	3,588,207	407, 143	3,995,350	333,038	3,311,322	168,963
1888	3,685,458	397,345	4,082,803	824,715	2,839,035	89,523
1889	606,484	92,145	698, 629	86,416	569,908	10, 149
1890	926, 811	166,676	1,093,487	172,758	812,442	28,064
1891	3,147,200	941,996	4,089,196	852,875	2,629,278	204,076
1892	9, 207, 622	741,488	9,949,110	512,560	8,914,511	175,447
1893	12,917,251	2,594,237	15,511,488	3,938,388	9,778,449	625,023
1894	2,753,292	764,869	3,518,161	1,363,649	1,581,203	209,350
1895	6,009,811 $4,890,855$	1,277,956 1,297,095	7,287,767	2,119,731	4,118,892	324, 281
1896	21,586,293	2,298,825	6, 187, 950 23, 885, 118	2,353,285 4,389,729	3, 131, 134 18, 123, 521	207,836
1897 1898	3,973,730	222,370	4, 196, 100	821,036	2,897,185	406, 169 106, 623
1899	1,357,250	220,657	1,577,907	183, 683	1,151,023	59,478
1900	8,746,353	1,330,572	10,076,925	4, 175, 412	5,692,497	59,478 66,749
1901	6,680,970	431,682	7,112,652	1,396,283	5,269,530	94, 127
1902	312,789	115,645	428, 434	19,512	344,552	6, 123
1903	4,806,841	215,585	5,022,426	1,033,177	3,630,181	100, 203
1904	4,696,279	544,067	5,240,346	966, 171	3,661,919	105, 265
1905	8,916,694	605,634	9,522,328	2,251,376	6,511,201	145,580
1906	1,082,026	221,675	1,303,701	257, 116	819,822	26,790
1907	1,944,710	262, 361	2,207,071	322, 152	1,549,510	44,404
1908	16,965,066	362,571	17,327,637	5,019,276	11,320,364	107,822
1909	840, 451	50,269	890,720	123,451	477,813	4,046
Total	166,661,709	21, 293, 162	187,954,871	38, 331, 883	131,763,421	4,798,232

No. 67.—Number of Insolvent National Banks, together with the Total Assets, the Total Collections from Assets and from Assessments upon Shareholders, and the Disposition of Collections Annually—1865 to October 31, 1909—Continued.

	Receiver's	Balance in	Amount re-	Amount of	
77 1 1 0 . ( . )	salary and	hands of	turned to	assessment	Amount of
Year ended October 31—	other ex-	Comptroller		upon share-	claims
	penses.	or receiver.	ers in cash.	holders.	proved.
	Penses.	01100011011	CIO III CUBI.	moracis.	
007	ar rco			#F0 000	#100 AO
865	\$5,562			\$50,000	\$122,08
866	27,817			500,000	1,104,04
867	233,119	\$220		796,000	3,357,56
868	28,681	27		139, 300	308,11
869	48, 164				239, 88
872	202,039		\$41,214	535,000	2,558,66
873	335, 475	926	247,799	2,277,500	6, 930, 12
874	40,597	4		195,000	376,57
875	97,678			700,000	2,566,23
876	90,678	506	13,685	669,000	1,392,40
877	288,057	200	39,085	1,169,000	3,636,72
878	253, 343	108	583,346	744,500	2,739,07
879	135,380	14	15, 251	521,750	1,108,64
880	40, 261		73,523	375,000	778,96
882	188, 139			1,561,300	5,948,15
883	77,108	[		250,000	609,76
884	346,459	327	17,223	1,142,500	6,356,83
885	156,642	2,944		600,000	3,775,06
886	75,511	129	115,960	200,000	856,80
887	160, 292		21,735	1,129,500	5,261,38
888	127,360	1,777	200, 393	700,000	3,590,75
889	28,059		4,097	125,000	564,79
890	78,362	198	1,663	401,500	1,109,44
891	359,978	786	42, 203	2,562,150	6,780,64
892	243,629	161	102,802	1,750,000	10,860,89
893	997,870	166	171,592	5,389,500	14, 434, 10
894	358, 406	2,069	3,484	2,081,700	3,771,20
895	541,407	2,656	180,800	3,147,520	6,078,73
896	405,201	6,008	84,486	2,773,400	6,724,19
897	721,727	140	243,832	4,000,870	19,576,39
898	136, 416	10,181	224,659	620,000	2,625,98
899	117,424	472	65,827	489,000	1,518,12
900	107,705	9,266	25, 296	1,421,000	5,579,84
901	187, 291	149,585	15,836	806,000	5,774,27
902	14, 241		44,006	140,000	345,66
903	176,713	14,741	67, 411	386,000	3,794,99
904	243,534	83, 568	179, 889	1.021.000	5,044,15
905	308,684	286, 224	19, 263	1,316,250	10,023,44
906	83,544	113, 349	3,080	460,000	1,111,30
907	94,878	196, 127	0,000	475,000	4,453,82
908	319,820	398, 032	162, 323	1,423,500	13,797,60
909	32, 471	252, 939	102,020	175,000	1,693,47
				45,219,740	
Total	8,515,722	1,533,850	3,011,763		179, 280, 95

No. 68.—National Banks the Affairs of Which were Closed during the Year ended October 31, 1909, with Date of Appointment of Receiver, Total Dividends on Principal of Claims, and Proportion of Interest Paid.

No.	Name and location of bank.	Date of appointment of receiver.	Total dividends on prin- cipal.	Proportion of interest paid.
367 222 449 502 115 443 441 479 495 349 446 484 256 470 452 453 464	First National Bank, Asheville, N. C. Northern National Bank, Big Rapids, Mich First National Bank, Barberton, Ohio Coal Belt National Bank, Benton, Ill Fidelity National Bank, Conneaut, Ohio First National Bank, Conneaut, Ohio Big Bend National Bank, Davenport, Wash. Hot Springs National Bank, Hot Springs, S. Dak First National Bank, Niles, Ohio First National Bank, Niles, Ohio First National Bank, Newport, Ky. First National Bank, Newport, Ky. First National Bank, Nederland, Tex New Amsterdam National Bank, New York, N. Y. First National Bank, Sedalia, Mo. First National Bank, Sedalia, Mo. First National Bank, Sedalia, Mo. First National Bank, Sedalia, Mo. First National Bank, Sedalia, Mo. First National Bank, Sedalia, S. Dak. Vigo County National Bank, Topeka, Kans First National Bank, West, Tex	Aug. 5, 1893 May 26, 1905 Feb. 9, 1909 June 27, 1887 Dec. 20, 1904 Nov. 25, 1904 Nov. 27, 1907 Sept. 3, 1908 Jan. 20, 1905 Jan. 26, 1905 Jan. 30, 1908 May 10, 1894 Feb. 4, 1907 June 28, 1905 July 3, 1905	7. 30 94. 00 100. 00 59. 95 39. 00 84. 77 100. 00 100. 00 87. 50 95. 00 100. 00 18. 00 20. 30 100. 00 82. 45	100.00

No. 69.—Dividends, Seventy-two in Number, Paid to the Creditors of Insolvent National Banks during the Past Year, with the Total Dividends in each Case up to November 1, 1909.

	Dota of an	Dividends	paid during th	e year.	Total
Name and location of bank.	Date of appointment of receiver.	Date.	Amount.	Per cent.	divi- dends paid to creditors.
					Per cent.
Nat'l Deposit Bank, Philadelphia, Pa.	July 14,1908	Nov. 17,1908	\$142,700.30	50.00	50.00
Do	do	Jan. 29,1909	77,649.18	20.00	70.00
Бо	do	Apr. 26,1909	58,591.98	15.00	85.00
Do. Do. First National Bank, Niles, Ohio	do	Sept. 21, 1909	39,074.28	10.00	95.00
First National Bank, Niles, Onio	Sept. 3,1908	Nov. 19,1908 Jan. 25,1909	156,392.46	40.00 25.00	40.00 65.00
Do. Do. Cosmopolitan N. B., Pittsburg, Pa	do	June 15, 1909	119, 282. 33 a 185, 328. 47	35.00	100.00
Composition N R Pittshurg Pa	Sent 5 1008	Nov. 25, 1908	152,032.04	30.00	30.00
Do	do 0,1000	Mar. 18, 1909	26,257.96	5.00	35.00
Do	do	Apr. 3,1909	27,381.26	5, 00	40.00
Do	do	May 22, 1909	56,158.33	10.00	50.00
Do	do	July 3,1909	29,892.68	5.00	55.00
First N. B., Rock Creek, Ohio	July 20,1908	Nov. 25, 1908	14,733.67	15.00	65.00
Do	do	Jan. 14,1909	9,929.64	10.00	75.00
110	1 40	Aug. 18,1909	19,896.93	20.00	95.00
Do	do	Oct. 15,1909	a 8,077.65	5.00	100.00
First National Bank, Conneaut, Ohio.	Dec. 20, 1904	Nov. 30, 1908	18,645.54	10.00	35.00
D. D. D. D. D. D. D. D. D. D. D. D. D. D	do	July 22, 1909	7,458.22	4.00	39.00
Do First National Bank, Conneaut, Ohio . Do. First N. B., Friendly, W. Va. Do.	July 25, 1908	Dec. 8,1908	25, 401. 81	50.00	50.00
Farmers and Merchants National	ao	Feb. 11,1909	14, 126. 91	25.00	75.00
Bank, Mount Pleasant, Pa	Oot 20 1007	Dec. 9,1908	132, 598, 22	25.00	50.00
Do	do	May 3,1909	53,087.04	10.00	60.00
First National Bank, Chelsea, Mass	Aug. 17, 1906	Dec. 11,1908	56,948.98	10.00	75.00
Towelers N B N Attlehoro Mass	Dec 20 1007	Dec. 14,1908	65,652.20	10.00	95.00
First National Bank, Bisbee, Ariz	Mar. 24,1908	Dec. 17,1908	20, 427. 36	20.00	20.00
First National Bank, Bisbee, Ariz Woods N. B., San Antonio, Tex	Nov. 9,1907	Dec. 18,1908	73,124.08	10.00	70.00
Do First National Bank, Leetonia, Ohio	do	July 7,1909	73,138.30	10.00	80.00
First National Bank, Leetonia, Ohio	Nov. 4,1907	Dec. 19,1908	36,233.78	25.00	50.00
Do	do	May 4,1909	21,626.57	15.00	65.00
Fort Dallas N. B., Miami, Fla	July 5, 1907	Dec. 21,1908	24,842.63	5.00	15.00
First National Bank, Chariton, Iowa	Oct. 31,1907	Dec. 22,1908	326,904.65	25.00	25.00
First National Bank, Manasquan, N. J.	May 2,1908	Dec. 29,1908	51,092.63	15.00	70.00
Do.	ao	June 1,1909	101,379.24	30.00	100.00
Fidelity N. B., Cincinnati, Ohio	June 27,1887	Jan. 13,1909	25, 573. 52	10.00	59.95
To	May 10, 1900	Jan. 18,1909 Apr. 10,1909	253, 474. 23 126, 827. 79	10.00 5.00	50.00 55.00
Do	do	Aug. 20,1909	126,896.54	5.00	60.00
Allegheny N. B., Pittsburg, Pa Do Do Fort Pitt N. B., Pittsburg, Pa	Dec 7, 1907	Jan. 20,1909	178,840.43	10.00	70.00
Do	do	Apr. 26,1909	182,096.40	10.00	80.00
Do. City National Bank, Greensboro, N. C.	Mar. 6.1908	Jan. 21,1909	54,283,47	20.00	50.00
1)0	1do	Mar. 5, 1909	27,244.10	10.00	60.00
Do	do	July 29, 1909	48, 173. 58	20.00	80.00
First N. B., Fort Scott, Kans.	Nov. 20,1908	Jan. 28, 1909	158, 108. 93	35.00	35.00
Do	ldo	July 14,1909	72,095.70	15.00	50.00

No. 69.—Dividends, Seventy-two in Number, Paid to the Creditors of Insolvent National Banks during the Past Year, with the Total Dividends in each Case up to November 1, 1909—Continued.

	Data of an	Dividends	oaid during th	e year.	Total
Name and location of bank.	Date of appointment of receiver.	Date.	Amount.	Per cent.	divi- dends paid to ereditors.
Aurora National Bank, Aurora, Ind Do First National Bank, Clintonville, Pa Do First N. B., East Brady, Pa Do. New Amsterdam N. B., New York, N. Y. First National Bank, Sedalia, Mo. Vigo County N. B., Terre Haute, Ind. Buffalo County N. B., Kearney, Nebr. Fredonia N. B., Fredonia, N. Y. Coal Belt National Bank, Bention, Ill. First National Bank, Asheville, N. C. Farmers and Traders National Bank, La Grande, Oreg. First National Bank, Carroll, Iowa Do Binto National Bank, Minot, N. Dak, First National Bank, Sectland, S. Dak Lititz National Bank, Sectland, S. Dak Lititz National Bank, Lititz, Pa Do Do. First National Bank, Rugby, N. Dak Bates National Bank, Butler, Mo First National Bank, Butler, Mo First National Bank, Butler, Mo First National Bank, Newport, Ky Capitol National Bank, Topeka, Kans.	Feb. 4,1907 Apr. 19,1909 do	Jan. 30,1900 Apr. 20,1909 Feb. 4,1909 Oct. 16,1909 Feb. 9,1909 July 27,1909 Feb. 20,1909 Mar. 15,1909 Mar. 23,1909 Mar. 23,1909 Apr. 2,1909 Apr. 24,1909 Apr. 24,1909 Apr. 24,1909 Apr. 25,1909 June 7,1909 June 8,1909 June 21,1909 June 23,1909 June 23,1909 June 3,1909 June 3,1909 June 3,1909 June 3,1909 June 3,1909 June 3,1909 June 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909 Aug. 21,1909	\$31,587.02 31,590.72 115,275.21 15,215.20 21,500.16 21,872.03 a 130,902.89 6,439.74 a 97,109.81 58,409.58 a 10,614.44 4,041.72 93,522.39 1,356.07 81,816.09 40,912.33 13,672.33 13,672.33 13,672.33 13,672.37,724.06 51,962.40 87,978.94 a 38,757.05 a 37,685.66 18,797.46 68,128.48 6,796.42	25. 00 25. 00 10. 00 10. 00 10. 00 10. 00 8. 45 3. 00 14. 752 1. 00 10. 00 100. 00 2. 30 45. 60 20. 00 20. 00 10. 00 15. 00 8. 30 30. 00 50. 0	Per cent. 75. 00 100. 00 90. 00 90. 00 40. 00 103. 45 18. 00 104. 752 21. 00 60. 00 7. 30 45. 00 90. 00 20. 00 90. 00 20. 30 00 80. 00 102. 00 87. 50 65. 90 62. 45
Big Bend N. B., Davenport, Wash Total	Nov. 25, 1904	Oct. 9,1909	43,230.96 4,530,198.65	9.77	84.77

a Includes interest in full.

No. 70.—National Banks Restored to Solvency After Having Been Placed in the Charge of Receivers.

No.	Title and location of bank.	Receiver ap- pointed.	Capital stock.
111	Abington National Bank, Abington, Mass	Aug. 2,1886	\$150,000
163	Farley National Bank, Montgomery, Ala	Oct. 7,1891	100,000
200	Farley National Bank, Montgomery, Ala. First National Bank, Arkansas City, Kans.a.	June 15, 1893	125,000
203	City National Bank, Brownwood, Tex	June 20,1893	150,000
208	Citizens National Bank, Spokane, Wash.a	July 1,1893	150,000
209	First National Bank, Phillipsburg, Mont.	July 8,1893	50,000
215	Bozeman National Bank, Bozeman, Mont	July 22,1893	50,000
220	Montana National Bank, Helena, Mont	Aug. 2,1893	500,000
223	First National Bank, Great Falls, Mont	Aug. 5,1893	250,000
224	First National Bank, Kankakee, Ill.	do	50,000
232	First National Bank, Orlando, Fla.a.	Aug. 14,1893	150,000
233	Citizens National Bank, Muncie, Ind	do	200,000
242	First National Bank, Port Angeles, Wash.a. State National Bank, Denver, Colo. American National Bank, Denver, Colo.	Oct. 5,1893	50,000
300	State National Bank, Denver, Colo	Aug. 24,1895	300,000
318	American National Bank, Denver, Colo	July 25, 1896	500,000
343	First National Bank, Sioux City, Iowa	Jan. 7,1897	100,000
374	Hampshire County National Bank, Northampton, Mass	May 23,1898	250.000
401	Seventh National Bank, New York, N. Y.	June 27,1901	500,000
403	First National Bank, Austin, Tex.	Aug. 3,1901	100,000
416	Bolivar National Bank, Bolivar, Pa.	Oct. 1,1903	30,000
417	Federal National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa	Oct. 21,1903	2,000,000
418	First National Bank, Allegheny, Pa.	Oct. 22,1903	350,000
473	First National Bank, Brooklyn, N. Y.	Oct. 25,1907	300,00
498	Federal National Bank, Pittsburg, Pa. First National Bank, Allegheny, Pa. First National Bank, Brooklyn, N. Y. Union National Bank, Summerville, Pa.	Oct. 16,1908	50,00
	Total (24 banks)		6,455,000
	National banks which failed subsequent to restoration to solvency.		
271	Citizens National Bank, Spokane, Wash.4	Dec. 13,1894	150,00
291	First National Bank, Port Angeles, Wash.a	Apr. 26,1895	50,000
304	First National Bank, Pórt Angeles, Wash.a First National Bank, Orlando, Fla.a	Nov. 29, 1895	85,00
386	First National Bank, Arkansas City, Kans.a.	Oct. 19,1899	100,00
	Total (4 banks)		385,00

# No.71.

# AGGREGATE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF THE NATIONAL BANKS

FROM

OCTOBER, 1863, TO OCTOBER, 1909.

#### 1863.

P	JANUARY.	APRIL.	JULY.	OCTOBER 5.
Resources.				66 banks.
		<del></del>		
Loans and discounts				<b>\$</b> 5, 466, 088, 33
U. S. bonds and securities				5, 662, 600, 00
Other items				106,009.12
Due from nat'l and other b'ks				2, 625, 597, 05
Real estate, furniture, etc			[	177, 565. 69
Real estate, furniture, etc Current expenses Premiums paid				53, 808. 92
Premiums paid				2,503.69
			1	•
Checks and other cash items.			[	492, 138, 58
Bills of nat'l and other banks.			l	764, 725, 00
Specie and other lawful mon'y				1,446,607.62
				,,
Total				16, 797, 644, 00
				, ,

#### 1864.

	JANUARY 4.	APRIL 4.	JULY 4.	OCTOBER 3.
Resources.	139 banks.	307 banks.	467 banks.	508 banks.
Loans and discounts U. S. bonds and securities Other items	\$10,666,095.60 15,112,250.00 74,571.48	\$31,593,943.43 41,175,150.00 432,059.95	\$70,746,513.33 92,530,500.00 842,017.73	\$93, 238, 657. 92 108, 064, 400. 00 1, 434, 739. 76
Due from national banks Due from other b'ks and b'krs Real estate, furniture, etc Current expenses	44,786,124.58 381,144.00 118,854.43	4, 699, 479, 56 8, 537, 908, 94 755, 696, 41 352, 720, 77	15, 935, 730, 13 17, 337, 558, 66 1, 694, 049, 46 502, 341, 31	19, 965, 720, 47 14, 051, 396, 31 2, 202, 318, 20 1, 021, 569, 02
Checks and other cash items. Bills of nat'l and other banks. Specie and other lawful mon'y	577, 507. 92 895, 521. 00 5, 018, 622. 57	2, 651, 916. 96 1, 660, 000. 00 22, 961, 411. 64	5, 057, 122, 90 5, 344, 172, 00 42, 283, 798, 23	7, 640, 169. 14 4, 687, 727. 00 44, 801, 497. 48
Total	37, 630, 691. 58	114, 820, 287. 66	252, 273, 803. 75	297, 108, 195. 30

_	JANUARY 2.	april 3,	JULY 3.	OCTOBER 2.
Resources.	638 banks.	907 banks.	1,294 banks.	1,513 banks.
Loans and discounts U. S. bonds and securities Other items	\$166, 448, 718. 00	\$252, 404, 208. 07	\$362, 442, 743. 08	\$487, 170, 136, 29
	176, 578, 750. 00	277, 619, 900. 00	391, 744, 850. 00	427, 731, 300, 00
	3, 294, 883. 27	4, 275, 769. 51	12, 569, 120. 38	19, 048, 513, 15
Due from national banks Due from other b'ks and b'krs Real estate, furniture, etc Current expenses Premiums paid	30, 820, 175, 44	40, 963, 243. 47	76, 977, 589, 59	89, 978, 980, 55
	19, 836, 072, 83	22, 554, 636. 57	26, 078, 028, 01	17, 393, 232, 25
	4, 083, 226, 12	6, 525, 118. 80	11, 231, 257, 28	14, 703, 281, 77
	1, 053, 725, 34	2, 298, 025. 65	2, 338, 775, 56	4, 539, 525, 11
	1, 323, 023, 56	1, 823, 291. 84	2, 243, 210, 31	2, 585, 501, 06
Checks and other cash items. Bills of nat'l and other banks. Specie	17, 837, 496, 77	29, 681, 394, 13	41, 314, 904, 50	72, 809, 854, 44
	14, 275, 153, 00	13, 710, 370, 00	21, 651, 826, 00	16, 247, 241, 00
	4, 481, 937, 68	6, 659, 660, 47	9, 437, 060, 40	18, 072, 012, 59
	72, 535, 504, 67	112, 999, 320, 59	168, 426, 166, 55	189, 988, 496, 28
Total	512, 568, 666. 68	771, 514, 939. 10	1, 126, 455, 481. 66	1, 359, 768, 074. 49

a Including amount due from national banks.

BANKS FROM OCTOBER, 1863, TO OCTOBER, 1909.

#### 1863.

7 ( - 3 1124)	JANUARY.	APRIL.	JULY.	OCTOBER 5.
Liabilities.				66 banks.
Capital stock				\$7,188,393.00
Undivided profits Individual and other deposits. Due to nat'l and other banksa.				128, 030, 06 8, 497, 681, 84 981, 178, 59
Other items				2, 360. 51
Total				16, 797, 644. 00

#### 1864.

	JANUARY 4.	APRIL 4.	JULY 4.	OCTOBER 3.
Liabilities.	139 banks.	307 banks.	467 banks.	508 banks.
Capital stock	<b>\$14,740,</b> 522.00	\$42, 204, 474. 00	\$75, 213, 945. 00	\$86, 782, 802. 00
Surplus fund	432, 827. 81	1,625,656.87	1, 129, 910. 22 3, 094, 330. 11	2, 010, 286. 10 5, 982, 392. 22
Nat'l-bank notes outstanding. Individual and other deposits. Due to nat'l and other banks a.	30, 155, 00 19, 450, 492, 53 2, 153, 779, 38	9, 797, 975, 00 51, 274, 914, 01 6, 814, 930, 40	25, 825, 665, 00 119, 414, 239, 03 27, 382, 006, 37	45, 260, 504, 00 122, 166, 536, 40 34, 862, 384, 81
Other items	822, 914. 86	3, 192, 337. 38	213, 708, 02	43, 289. 77
Total	37, 630, 691. 58	114, 820, 287. 66	252, 273, 803. 75	297, 108, 195. 30

	JANUARY 2.	APRIL 3.	JULY 3.	OCTOBER 2.	
Liabilities.	638 banks.	907 banks.	1,294 banks.	1,513 banks.	
Capital stock	<b>\$</b> 135, 618, 874. 00	\$215, 326, 023. 00	\$325, 834, 558.00	<b>\$</b> 393, 157, 206. 00	
Surplus fundUndivided profits	8, 663, 311, 22 12, 283, 812, 65	17, 318, 942, 65 17, 809, 307, 14	31, 303, 565. 64 23, 159, 408. 17	38, 713, 380, 72 32, 350, 278, 19	
Nat'l-bank notes outstanding.	66, 769, 375. 00	98, 896, 488. 00	131, 452, 158. 00	171, 321, 903. 0 <b>0</b>	
Individual and other deposits. United States deposits	183, 479, 636. 98 37, 764, 729. 77	262, 961, 473. 13 57, 630, 141. 01	398, 357, 559, 59 58, 032, <b>720</b> , 67	500, 910, 873. 22 48, 170, 381. 31	
Due to national banks	30, 619, 175, 57 37, 104, 130, 62	41, 301, 031, 16 59, 692, 581, 64	78, 261, 045, 64 79, 591, 594, 93	90, 044, 837. 08 84, 155, 161. 27	
Other items	265, 620. 87	578, 951, 37	462, 871. 02	944, 053. 70	
Total	512, 568, 666. 68	771, 514, 939. 10	1, 126, 455, 481. 66	1, 859, 768, 074. 49	

a Including State-bank circulation outstanding.

# 1866.

_	JANUARY 1.	APRIL 2.	JULY 2.	OCTOBER 1.	
Resources.	1,582 banks.	1,612 banks. 1,634 banks.		1,644 banks.	
Loans and discounts	\$500, 650, 109. 19	\$528, 080, 526, 70	\$550, 353, 094, 17	\$603, 314, 704, 83	
U.S. b'ds dep'd to secure circ'n	298, 376, 850. 00	315, 850, 300, 00	326, 483, 350, 00	331, 843, 200, 00	
Other U.S. b'ds and securities	142, 003, 500. 00	125, 625, 750, 00	121, 152, 950, 00	94, 974, 650, 00	
Oth'r stocks, b'ds, and mortg's	17, 483, 753. 18	17, 379, 738, 92	17, 565, 911, 46	15, 887, 490, 06	
Due from national banks Due from other b'ks and b'krs Real estate, furniture, etc Current expenses. Premiums paid	93, 254, 551. 02	87, 564, 329. 71	96, 696, 482, 66	107, 650, 174, 18	
	14, 658, 229. 87	13, 682, 345. 12	13, 982, 613, 23	15, 211, 117, 16	
	15, 436, 296. 16	15, 895, 564. 46	16, 730, 923, 62	17, 134, 002, 58	
	3, 193, 717. 78	4, 927, 599. 79	3, 032, 716, 27	5, 311, 253, 35	
	2, 423, 918. 02	2, 233, 516. 31	2, 398, 872, 26	2, 493, 773, 47	
Checks and other cash items.	89, 837, 684, 50	105, 490, 619, 36	96, 077, 134, 53	103, 684, 249. 21	
Bills of nat'l and other banks.	20, 406, 442, 00	18, 279, 816, 00	17, 866, 742, 00	17, 437, 779. 00	
Specie	19, 205, 018, 75	17, 529, 778, 42	12, 629, 376, 30	9, 226, 831. 82	
Legal tenders and fract'l cur'y	187, 846, 548, 82	189, 867, 852, 52	201, 425, 041, 63	205, 793, 578. 76	
Total	1, 404, 776, 619. 29	1, 442, 407, 737. 31	1, 476, 395, 208. 13	1,526,962,804.42	

#### 1867.

	JANUARY 7.	APRIL 1.	JULY 1.	OCTOBER 7.
Resources.	1,648 banks.	1,642 banks.	1,636 banks.	1,642 banks.
Loans and discounts	339, 570, 700.00	\$597, 648, 286. 53 338, 863, 650. 00 38, 465, 800. 00 46, 639, 400. 00 20, 194, 875. 21	\$588, 450, 396. 12 337, 684, 250. 00 38, 368, 950. 00 45, 633, 700. 00 21, 452, 615. 43	\$609, 675, 214. 61 338, 640, 150. 00 37, 862, 100. 00 42, 460, 800. 00 21, 507, 881. 42
Due from national banks Due from other b'ks and b'krs Real estate, furniture, etc Current expenses. Premiums paid	92, 552, 206. 29 12, 996, 157. 49 18, 925, 315. 51 2, 822, 675. 18 2, 860, 398. 85	94, 121, 186, 21 10, 737, 392, 90 19, 625, 893, 81 5, 693, 784, 17 3, 411, 325, 56	92, 308, 911. 87 9, 663, 322. 82 19, 800, 905. 86 3, 249, 153. 31 3, 338, 600. 37	95, 217, 610, 14 8, 389, 226, 47 20, 639, 708, 23 5, 297, 494, 13 2, 764, 186, 35
Checks and other cash items. Bills of national banks. Bills of other banks. Specie Legal tenders and fract'l cur'y Compound-interest notes	101, 430, 220, 18 19, 263, 718, 00 1, 176, 142, 00 19, 726, 043, 20 104, 872, 371, 64 82, 947, 250, 00	87, 951, 405, 13 12, 873, 785, 00 825, 748, 00 11, 444, 529, 15 92, 861, 254, 17 84, 065, 790, 00	128, 312, 177, 79 16, 138, 769, 00 531, 267, 00 11, 128, 672, 98 102, 534, 613, 46 75, 488, 220, 00	134, 603, 231, 51 11, 841, 104, 00 333, 209, 00 12, 798, 044, 40 100, 550, 849, 91 56, 888, 250, 00
Total	1,511,222,985.40	1, 465, 451, 105. 84	1, 494, 084, 526. 01	1, 499, 469, 060. 17

Donovinos	JANUARY 6.	APRIL 6.	JULY 6.	OCTOBER 5.
Resources.	1,642 banks.	1,643 banks.	1,640 banks.	1,643 banks.
Loans and discounts U. S. b'ds dep'd to secure circ'n U. S. b'ds dep'd to sec're dep'ts U. S. b'dsand sec'tieson hand. Oth'r stocks, b'ds, and mortg's		\$628, 029, 347. 65 339, 686, 650. 00 37, 446, 000. 00 45, 958, 550. 00 19, 874, 384. 38	\$655, 729, 546. 42 339, 569, 100. 00 37, 853, 150. 00 43, 068, 350. 00 20, 007, 327. 42	\$657, 668, 847. 83 340, 487, 050. 00 37, 360, 150. 00 36, 817, 600. 00 20, 693, 406. 40
Due from national banks Due from other b'ks and b'krs Real estate, furniture, etc Current expenses Premiums paid	99, 311, 446, 60 8, 480, 199, 74 21, 125, 665, 68 2, 986, 893, 86 2, 464, 536, 96	95, 900, 606, 35 7, 074, 297, 44 22, 082, 570, 25 5, 428, 460, 25 2, 660, 106, 09	114, 434, 097. 93 8, 642, 456. 72 22, 699, 829. 70 2, 938, 519. 04 2, 432, 074. 37	102, 278, 547, 77 7, 848, 822, 24 22, 747, 875, 18 5, 278, 911, 22 1, 819, 815, 50
Checks and other cash items. Bills of national banks. Bills of other banks Fractional currency Specie Legal-tender notes	20, 981, 601. 45 114, 306, 491. 00	114, 993, 036. 23 12, 573, 514. 00 196, 106. 00 1, 825, 640. 16 18, 373, 943. 22 84, 390, 219. 00	124, 076, 097. 71 13, 210, 179. 00 342, 550. 00 1, 863, 358. 91 20, 755, 919. 04 100, 166, 100. 00	143, 241, 394, 99 11, 842, 974, 00 222, 668, 00 2, 262, 791, 97 13, 003, 713, 39 92, 453, 475, 00
Compound-interest notes Three per cent certificates	39, 997, 030. 00 8, 245, 000. 00	38, 917, 490, 00 24, 255, 000, 00	19, 473, 420. 00 44, 905, 000. 00	4, 513, 730. 00 59, 080, 060. 00
Total	1,502,647,644.10	1, 499, 668, 920. 97	1, 572, 167, 076. 26	1,559,621,773.49

# 1866.

	JANUARY 1.	APRIL 2.	JULY 2.	OCTOBER 1.	
Liabilities.	1,582 banks.	1,612 banks.	1,634 banks.	1,644 banks.	
Capital stock	\$403, 357, 346.00	<b>\$409</b> , 273, 534. <b>00</b>	<b>\$</b> 414, 270, 493. 00	\$415, 472, 369.00	
Surplus fundUndivided profits	43, 000, 370. 78 28, 972, 493. 70	44, 687, 810. 54 30, 964, 422. 73	50, 151, 991. 77 29, 286, 175. 45	53, 359, 277. 64 32, 593, 486. 69	
Nat'l-bank notes outstanding. State-bank notes outstanding.	213, 239, 530. 00 45, 449, 155. 00	248, 886, 282, 00 33, 800, 865, 00	267, 798, 678. 00 19, 996, 163. 00	280, 253, 818. 00 9, 748, 025. 00	
Individual deposits	522, 507, 829. 27 29, 747, 236. 15	534, 734, 950. 33 29, 150, 729. 82	533, 338, 174, 25 36, 038, 185, 03 3, 066, 892, 22	564, 616, 777, 64 30, 420, 819, 80 2, 979, 955, 77	
Due to national banks Due to other b'ks and bankers	94, 709, 074. 15 23, 793, 584. 24	89,067,501.54 21,841,641.35	96, 496, 726, 42 25, 951, 728, 99	110, 531, 957, 31 26, 986, 317, 57	
Total	1, 404, 776, 619. 29	1,442,407,737.31	1,476,395,208.13	1,526,962,804.42	

# 1867.

	JANUARY 7.	APRIL 1.	JULY 1.	OCTOBER 7.
Liabilities.	1,648 banks.	1,642 banks.	1,636 banks.	1,642 banks.
Capital stock	\$420, 229, 739.00	\$419, 399, 484. 00	\$418, 558, 148.00	<b>\$420,</b> 073, 415. 00
Surplus fundUndivided profits	59, 992, 874. 57 26, 961, 382. 60	60, 206, 013, 58 31, 131, 034, 39	63, 232, 811, 12 30, 656, 222, 84	66, 695, 587, <b>01</b> 33, 751, 446, 2 <b>1</b>
Nat'l-bank notes outstanding. State-bank notes outstanding.	291, 436, 749. 00 6, 961, 499. 00	292, 788, 572. 00 5, 460, 312. 00	291, 769, 553, 00 4, 484, 112, 00	293, 887, 941, 00 4, 092, 153, 00
Individual deposits	558, 699, 768. 06 27, 284, 876. 93 2, 477, 509. 48	512, 046, 182, 47 27, 473, 005, 66 2, 650, 981, 39	539, 599, 076. 10 29, 838, 391. 53 3, 474, 192. 74	540, 797, 837. 51 23, 062, 119. 92 4, 352, 379. 43
Due to national banks Due to other b'ksand bankers	92, 761, 998. 43 24, 416, 588. 33	91, 156, 890. 89 23, 138, 629. 46	89, 821, 751. 60 22, 659, 267. 08	93, 111, 240. 89 19, 644, 940. 20
Total	1,511,222,985.40	1, 465, 451, 105. 84	1, 494, 084, 526. 01	1, 499, 469, 060. 17

T ! - 1 . 11 ! !	JANUARY 6.	APRIL 6.	JULY 6.	OCTOBER 5.	
Liabilities.	1,642 banks.	1,643 banks.	1,640 banks.	1,643 banks.	
Capital stock	\$420, 260, 790.00	<b>\$4</b> 20, 676, 210. 00	\$420, 105, 011. 00	\$420, 634, 511.00	
Surplus fund Undivided profits	70, 586, 125, 70 31, 399, 877, 57	72, 349, 119, 60 32, 861, 597, 08	75, 840, 118. 94 33, 543, 223. 35	77, 995, 761, 40 36, 095, 883, 98	
Nat'l-bank notes outstanding. State-bank notes outstanding.	294, 377, 390. 00 3, 792, 013. 00	295, 336, 044, 00 3, 310, 177, 00	294, 908, 264. 00 3, 163, 771. 00	295, 769, 489. 00 2, 906, 352, 00	
Individual deposits	534, 704, 709, 00 24, 305, 638, 02 3, 208, 783, 03	532, 011, 480, 36 22, 750, 342, 77 4, 976, 682, 31	575, 842, 070. 12 24, 603, 676. 96 3, 499, 389. 99	580, 940, 820, 85 17, 573, 250, 64 4, 570, 478, 16	
Due to national banks Due to other b'ks and bankers	98, 144, 669. 61 21, 867, 648. 17	94, 073, 631. 25 21, 323, 636. 60	113, 306, 346. 34 27, 355, 204. 56	99, 414, 397, 28 23, 720, 829, 18	
Total	1,502,647,644.10	1, 499, 668, 920. 97	1,572,167,076.26	1, 559, 621, 773. 49	

# 1869.

	JANUARY 4.	APRIL 17.	JUNE 12.	OCTOBER 9.
Resources.	1,628 banks.	1,620 banks.	1,619 banks.	1,617 banks.
Loans and discounts U. S. bonds to secure circ'l'n . U. S. bonds to secure deposits. U. S. b'ds and sec'ties on hand other st'ks, b'ds, and mortg's.	338, 539, 950. 00 34, 538, 350. 00	\$662, 084, 813, 47 338, 379, 250, 00 29, 721, 350, 00 30, 226, 550, 00 20, 074, 435, 69	\$686, 347, 755. 81 338, 699, 750. 00 27, 625, 350. 00 27, 476, 650. 00 20, 777, 560. 53	\$682, 883, 106. 97 339, 480, 100. 00 18, 704, 000. 00 25, 903, 950. 00 22, 250, 697. 14
Due from redeeming agents. Due from other national b'nks Due from State b'ks and b'k'rs Real estate, furniture, etc Current expenses. Premiums paid.	65, 727, 070. 80 36, 067, 816. 84 7, 715, 719. 34 23, 289, 838. 28 3, 265, 990. 81 1, 654, 352. 70	57, 554, 382, 55 30, 520, 527, 89 8, 075, 595, 60 23, 798, 188, 13 5, 641, 195, 01 1, 716, 210, 13	62, 912, 636. 82 35, 556, 504. 53 9, 140, 919. 24 23, 859, 271. 17 5, 820, 577. 87 1, 809, 070. 01	56, 669, 562. 84 35, 393, 563. 47 8, 790, 418. 57 25, 169, 188. 95 5, 646, 382. 96 2, 092, 364. 85
Checks and other cash items. Bills of other national banks. Fractional currency. Specie. Legal-tender notes. Three per cent certificates	142, 605, 984, 92 14, 684, 799, 00 2, 280, 471, 06 29, 626, 750, 26 88, 239, 300, 00 52, 075, 000, 00	154, 137, 191. 23 11, 725, 239. 00 2, 088, 545. 18 9, 944, 532. 15 80, 875, 161. 00 51, 190, 000. 00	161, 614, 852, 66 11, 524, 447, 00 1,804, 855, 53 18, 455, 090, 48 80, 934, 119, 00 49, 815, 000, 00	108, 809, 817, 37 10, 776, 023, 00 2, 090, 727, 38 23, 002, 405, 83 83, 719, 295, 00 45, 845, 000, 00
Total	1,540,394,266.50	1,517,753,167.03	1,564,174,410.65	1, 497, 226, 604. 33

#### 1870.

10.0.						
	JANUARY 22.	MARCH 24.	june 9.	october 8.	DECEMBER 28.	
Resources.	1,615 banks.	1,615 banks.	1,612 banks.	1,615 banks.	1,648 banks.	
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Other stocks and b'ds	\$39, \$50, 750.00 17, 592, 000.00 24, 677, 100.00	\$710, 848, 609. 39 339, 251, 350. 00 16, 102, 000. 00 27, 292, 150. 00 20, 524, 294. 55	\$719, 341, 186, 06 338, 845, 200, 00 15, 704, 000, 00 28, 276, 600, 00 23, 300, 681, 87	\$715, 928, 079. 81 340, 857, 450. 00 15, 381, 500. 00 22, 323, 800. 00 23, 614, 721. 25	\$725, 515, 538, 49 344, 104, 200, 00 15, 189, 500, 00 23, 893, 300, 00 22, 686, 358, 59	
Due from red'g ag'nts Due from nat'l banks Due from State b'ks Real estate, etc Current expenses Premiums paid	71, 641, 486, 05 31, 994, 609, 26 9, 319, 560, 54 26, 002, 713, 01 3, 469, 588, 00 2, 439, 591, 41	73, 435, 117, 98 29, 510, 688, 11 10, 238, 219, 85 26, 330, 701, 24 6, 683, 189, 54 2, 680, 882, 39	74, 635, 405, 61 36, 128, 750, 66 10, 430, 781, 32 26, 593, 357, 00 6, 324, 955, 47 3, 076, 456, 74	66, 275, 668, 92 33, 948, 805, 65 9, 202, 496, 71 27, 470, 746, 97 5, 871, 750, 02 2, 491, 222, 11	64, 805, 062, 88 37, 478, 166, 49 9, 824, 144, 18 28, 021, 637, 44 6, 905, 078, 32 3, 251, 648, 72	
Cash items Clear's house exch'ss National-bank notes. Fractional currency. Specie Legal-tender notes Three per cent cert'is	15, 840, 669, 00 2, 476, 966, 75 48, 345, 383, 72 87, 708, 502, 00	11, 267, 703, 12 75, 317, 992, 22 14, 226, 817, 00 2, 285, 499, 02 37, 096, 543, 44 82, 485, 978, 00 43, 570, 000, 00	11, 497, 534, 13 83, 936, 515, 64 16, 342, 582, 00 2, 184, 714, 39 31, 099, 437, 78 94, 573, 751, 00 43, 465, 000, 00	12, 586, 613, 57 79, 089, 688, 39 12, 512, 927, 00 2, 078, 178, 05 18, 460, 011, 47 79, 324, 577, 00 43, 345, 000, 00	13, 229, 403, 34 76, 208, 707, 00 17, 001, 846, 00 2, 150, 522, 89 26, 307, 251, 59 80, 580, 745, 00 41, 845, 000, 00	
Total	1,546,261,357.44	1,529,147,735.85	1,565,756,909.67	1,510,713,236.92	1,538,998,105.93	

Danasana	MARCH 18.	APRIL 29.	JUNE 10.	OCTOBER 2.	DECEMBER 16.
Resources.	1,688 banks.	1,707 banks.	1,723 banks.	1,767 banks.	1,790 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Other stocks and b'ds	851, 556, 700. 00 15, 231, 500. 00 23, 911, 350. 00	\$779, 321, 828, 11 854, 427, 200, 00 15, 236, 500, 00 22, 487, 950, 00 22, 414, 659, 05	\$789, 416, 568, 13 357, 388, 950, 00 15, 250, 500, 00 24, 200, 300, 00 23, 132, 871, 05	\$831, 552, 210.00 364, 475, 800.00 28, 087, 500.00 17, 753, 650.00 24, 517, 059.35	\$818, 996, 311, 74 366, 840, 200, 00 23, 155, 150, 00 17, 675, 500, 00 23, 061, 184, 20
Due from red'g ag'nts Due from nat'l banks Due from State b'ks Real estate, etc Current expenses Premiums paid	30, 201, 119, 99 10, 271, 605, 34 28, 805, 814, 79 6, 694, 014, 17	85, 061, 016. 31 38, 332, 679. 74 11, 478, 174. 71 29, 242, 762. 79 6, 764, 159. 73 4, 414, 755. 40	92, 369, 246, 71 39, 636, 579, 35 11, 863, 308, 60 29, 637, 999, 30 6, 295, 099, 46 5, 026, 385, 97	86, 878, 608. 84 43, 525, 362. 05 12, 772, 669. 83 30, 089, 783. 85 6, 153, 370. 29 5, 500, 890. 17	77, 985, 600, 58 43, 313, 344, 78 13, 069, 301, 40 30, 070, 330, 57 7, 330, 424, 12 5, 956, 073, 74
Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs National-bank notes. Fractional currency. Specie Legal-tender notes Three per cent cert'fs	100, 693, 917, 54 13, 137, 006, 00 2, 103, 298, 16 25, 769, 166, 64 91, 072, 349, 00	12, 749, 289. 84 130, 855, 698. 15 16, 632, 323. 00 2, 135, 763. 09 22, 732, 027. 02 106, 219, 126. 00 33, 935, 000. 00	13, 101, 497, 95 102, 091, 311, 75 19, 101, 389, 00 2, 160, 713, 22 19, 924, 955, 16 122, 137, 660, 00 30, 690, 000, 00	14, 058, 268, 86 101, 165, 854, 52 14, 197, 653, 00 2, 095, 485, 79 13, 252, 998, 17 109, 414, 735, 00 25, 075, 000, 00	13, 784, 424. 76 114, 538, 539. 93 13, 085, 904. 00 2, 061, 600. 89 29, 595, 299. 56 93, 942, 707. 00 21, 400, 000. 00
Total	1,627,032,030.28	1,694,440,912.94	1,703,415,335.65	1,730,566,899.72	1,715,861,897.22

1869.

Y 1 - 3 - 22 - 42	JANUARY 4.	APRIL 17.	JUNE 12.	OCTOBER 9.
Liabilities.	1,628 banks.	1,620 banks.	1,619 banks.	1,617 banks.
Capital stock	\$419,040,931.00	\$420,818,721.00	\$422,659,260.00	\$426, 399, 151.00
Surplus fundUndivided profits	81, 169, 936, 52	82, 653, 989. 19	82, 218, 576. 47	86, 165, 334, 32
	35, 318, 273, 71	37, 489, 314. 82	43, 812, 898. 70	40, 687, 300, 92
Nat'l-bank notes outstanding.	294, 476, 702. 00	292, 457, 098, 00	292, 753, 286. 00	293, 593, 645, 00
State-bank notes outstanding.	2, 734, 669. 00	2, 615, 387, 00	2, 558, 874. 00	2, 454, 697, 00
Individual deposits	568, 530, 934. 11	547, 922, 174, 91	574, 307, 382, 77	511, 400, 196. 63
	13, 211, 850. 19	10, 114, 328, 32	10, 301, 907, 71	7, 112, 646. 67
	3, 472, 884. 90	3, 665, 131, 61	2, 454, 048, 99	4, 516, 648. 12
Due to national banks	95, 453, 139, 33	92, 662, 648, 49	109, 933, 910, 03	95, 067, 892, 83
Due to State banks and b'k'rs.	26, 984, 945, 74	23, 018, 610, 62	28, 046, 771, 30	23, 849, 371, 62
Notes and bills rediscounted		2, 464, 849, 81	2, 392, 205. 61	3, 839, 357. 10
Bills payable		1, 870, 913, 26	1, 735, 289. 07	2, 140, 363. 12
Total	1,540,394,266.50	1,517,753,167.03	1, 564, 174, 410. 65	1, 497, 226, 604. 33

# 1870.

	JANUARY 22.	MARCH 24.	june 9.	OCTOBER 8.	DECEMBER 28.
Liabilities.	1,615 banks.	1,615 banks.	1,612 banks.	1,615 banks.	1,648 banks.
Capital stock	\$426, 074, 954. 00	\$427, 504, 247.00	\$427, 235, 701.00	\$430, 399, 301.00	<b>\$4</b> 35, 356, 004. 00
Surplus fund	90, 174, 281. 14	90, 229, 954, 59	91, 689, 834, 12	94, 061, 438, 95	94, 705, 740. 34
Undivided profits	34, 300, 430. 80	43, 109, 471, 62	42, 861, 712, 59	38, 608, 618, 91	46, 056, 428. 56
Nat'l-bank circulat'n.		292, 509, 149. 00	291, 183, 614. 00	291, 798, 640. 00	296, 205, 446. 00
State-bank circulat'n.		2, 279, 469. 00	2, 222, 793. 00	2, 138, 548. 00	2, 091, 799. 00
Dividends unpaid	2,299,296.27	1, 483, 416. 15	1,517,595.18	2, 462, 591. 31	2, 242, 556. 49
Individual deposits	546, 236, 881. 57	516, 058, 085, 26	542, 261, 563, 18	501, 407, 586, 90	507, 368, 618, 67
U. S. deposits	6, 750, 139. 19	6, 424, 421, 25	10, 677, 873, 92	6, 807, 978, 49	6, 074, 407, 90
Dep's U. S. dis. officers.	2, 592, 001. 21	4, 778, 225, 93	2, 592, 967, 54	4, 550, 142, 68	4, 155, 304, 25
Due to national banks	108, 351, 300. 33	109, 667, 715, 95	115, 456, 491. 84	100.348, 292.45	106, 090, 414, 53
Due to State banks	28, 904, 849. 14	29, 767, 575, 21	33, 012, 162. 78	29, 693, 910.80	29, 200, 587, 29
Notes rediscounted	3,842,542.30	2, 462, 647, 49	2,741,843.53	3,843,577.67	4, 612, 131, 08
Bills payable	1,543,753.49	2, 873, 357, 40	2,302,756.99	4,592,609.76	4, 838, 667, 83
Total	1,546,261,357.44	1,529,147,735.85	1,565,756,909.67	1,510,713,236.92	1,538,998,105.93

T 4 - 3 - 434-44	MARCH 18.	APRIL 29.	JUNE 10.	OCTOBER 2,	DECEMBER 16.
Liabilities.	1,688 banks.	1,707 banks.	1,723 banks.	1,767 banks.	1,790 banks.
Capitai stock	<b>\$444, 2</b> 32, 771.00	\$446, 925, 493.00	\$450, 330, 841.00	\$458, 255, 696.00	\$460, 225, 866.00
Surplus fund	96, 862, 081, 66	97, 620, 099. 28	98, 322, 203, 80	101, 112, 671, 91	101, 573, 153. 62
	43, 883, 857, 64	44, 776, 030. 71	45, 535, 227, 79	42, 008, 714, 38	48, 630, 925. 81
Nat'l-bank circulat'n.		306, 131, 393, 00	307, 793, 880. 00	315, 519, 117. 00	318, 265, 481. 00
State-bank circulat'n.		1, 982, 580, 00	1, 968, 058. 00	1, 921, 056. 00	1, 886, 538. 00
Dividends unpaid	1, 263, 767. 70	2, 235, 248. 46	1, 408, 628. 25	4,540,194.61	1, 393, 427. 98
Individual deposits	561, 190, 830, 41	611, 025, 174, 10	602, 110, 758, 16	600, 868, 486, 55	596, 586, 487, 54
U. S. deposits	6, 314, 957, 81	6, 521, 572, 92	6, 265, 167, 94	20, 511, 935, 98	14, 829, 525, 65
Dep's U. S. dis officers.	4, 813, 016, 66	3, 757, 873, 84	4, 893, 907, 25	5, 393, 598, 89	5, 399, 108, 34
Due to national banks	118, 904, 865, 84	128, 037, 469, 17	135, 167, 847. 69	131, 730, 713, 04	118, 657, 614, 16
Due to State banks	37, 311, 519, 13	36, 113, 290, 67	41, 219, 802. 96	40, 211, 971, 67	38, 116, 950, 67
Notes rediscounted	8, 256, 896, 42	3, 573, 723, 02	3, 120, 039, 09	3, 964, 552, 57	4, 922, 455. 78
Bills payable	5, 248, 206, 01	5, 740, 964, 77	5, 278, 973, 72	4, 528, 191, 12	5, 374, 362, 67
Total	1,627,032,030. 28	1,694,440,912.94	1,703,415,335.65	1,730,566,899.72	1,715,861,897.22

#### 1872.

	FEBRUARY 27.	APRIL 19.	JUNE 10.	OCTOBER 3.	DECEMBER 27.
Resources.	1,814 banks.	1,843 banks.	1,853 banks.	1,919 banks.	1,940 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand. Other stocks and b'ds. Due from red'g ag' nts Due from State banks Real estate, etc. Current expenses Premiums paid Cash items. Clear'g house exch'gs National-bank notes. Fractional currency Specie. Legal-tender notes.* U. S. cert's of deposit.	370, 924, 700, 00 15, 870, 000, 00 21, 323, 150, 00 22, 888, 388, 80 89, 548, 329, 93 38, 282, 905, 86 12, 269, 822, 68 30, 637, 676, 75 6, 265, 655, 13 6, 308, 821, 86 12, 143, 403, 12 93, 164, 319, 74	\$844, 902, 253, 49 374, 428, 450, 00 15, 169, 000, 30 19, 292, 100, 00 21, 538, 914, 06 82, 120, 017, 24 36, 697, 592, 81 12, 299, 716, 94 30, 809, 274, 98 7, 026, 041, 23 6, 544, 279, 29 12, 461, 171, 40 21, 143, 249, 29 24, 433, 899, 46 105, 732, 455, 00	\$871, 531, 448, 67 377, 029, 700, 00 15, 409, 950, 00 16, 458, 250, 00 22, 270, 610, 47 91, 564, 269, 53 39, 468, 323, 39 13, 014, 265, 26 31, 123, 843, 21 6, 719, 794, 90 6, 616, 174, 75 13, 458, 753, 80 6, 616, 253, 560, 00 2, 093, 464, 14 122, 994, 417, 00	\$877, 197, 923, 47 \$82, 046, 400, 00 15, 479, 750, 00 12, 142, 550, 00 23, 553, 151, 73 80, 717, 7071, 30 34, 486, 593, 87 12, 976, 878, 01 32, 276, 498, 17 6, 310, 428, 79 6, 546, \$48, 52 14, 916, 784, 34 110, 086, 315, 37 15, 787, 296, 00 2, 151, 747, 88 10, 229, 756, 79 105, 121, 104, 00 6, 710, 000, 00	\$885, 653, 449, 62 384, 458, 500, 00 16, 304, 750, 00 10, 306, 100, 00 23, 160, 557, 613, 54 42, 707, 613, 54 42, 707, 613, 54 12, 008, 843, 54 33, 014, 796, 83 8, 454, 803, 723, 85 90, 145, 482, 72 19, 070, 322, 00 2, 270, 576, 32 19, 047, 336, 45 102, 922, 369, 000, 00
Three per cent cert'is.	18, 980, 000. 00	15, 365, 000. 00	12,005,000.00	7, 140, 000. 00	4, 185, 000.00
Total	1,719,415,657.34	1,743,652,213.55	1,770,837,269.40	1,755,857,098.24	1,773,556,532.43

# 1873.

D	FEBRUARY 28.	APRIL 25.	JUNE 13.	SEPTEMBER 12.	DECEMBER 26.
Resources.	1,947 banks.	1,962 banks.	1,968 banks.	1,976 banks.	1,976 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. U. S. bonds on hand. Other stocks and b'ds. Due from red'g ag'nts Due from State banks Due from State banks Real estate, etc. Current expenses. Premiums paid Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs	384, 675, 080, 00 15, 035, 000, 00 10, 486, 980, 00 22, 083, 306, 20 95, 773, 077, 10 39, 483, 700, 09 13, 595, 679, 17 34, 023, 057, 77 6, 977, 831, 35 7, 205, 259, 67	\$912, 064, 267. 31 386, 763, 900. 00 16, 235, 000. 00 9, 613, 550. 00 22, 449, 146. 04 88, 815, 557. 80 38, 671, 088. 335. 33 12, 883, 358. 33 34, 216, 878. 07 7, 410, 045. 87 7, 559, 987. 67 11, 425, 209. 00 94, 132, 125. 24	\$925, 557, 682, 42 388, 080, 300, 00 15, 935, 000, 00 9, 789, 400, 00 22, 912, 415, 60 97, 143, 326, 94 43, 328, 792, 29 14, 073, 297, 77 7, 154, 211, 69 7, 890, 962, 14 13, 036, 432, 58 91, 918, 526, 59	\$944, 220, 116, 34 388, 330, 400, 00 14, 805, 000, 00 8, 824, 850, 00 23, 709, 034, 53 96, 134, 120, 66 41, 413, 680, 06 41, 413, 680, 06 12, 022, 873, 41 34, 661, 823, 21 6, 985, 436, 99 7, 752, 843, 87 11, 433, 913, 28	\$856, 816, 555. 05 389, 384, 400. 00 14, 815, 200. 00 8, 630, 850. 00 24, 358, 125. 06 73, 052, 046. 87 40, 404, 757. 97 11, 156, 253. 08 35, 556, 746. 48 8, 673, 270. 39 7, 987, 107. 14 12, 321, 972. 321, 972. 62 62, 881, 342_16
National bank notes. Fractional currency. Specie. Legal-tender notes U. S. cert's of deposit. Three per cent cert'fs.	15, 998, 779. 00 2, 289, 680. 21 17, 777, 673. 53 97, 141, 909. 00 18, 460, 000. 00	19, 310, 202, 00 2, 198, 973, 37 16, 868, 808, 74 100, 605, 287, 00 18, 370, 000, 00 710, 000, 00	20, 394, 772, 00 2, 197, 559, 84 27, 950, 086, 72 106, 381, 491, 00 22, 365, 000, 00 305, 000, 00	16, 103, 842, 00 2, 302, 775, 26 19, 868, 469, 45 92, 522, 663, 00 20, 610, 000, 00	21, 403, 179, 00 2, 287, 454, 03 26, 907, 037, 58 108, 719, 506, 00 24, 010, 000, 00
Total	1,839,152,715.21	1,800,303,280.11	1,851,234,860.38	1,830,627,845.53	1,729,380,303.61

Parameter	FEBRUARY 27.	MAY 1.	JUNE 26.	OCTOBER 2.	DECEMBER 31.
Resources.	1,975 banks.	1,978 banks.	1,983 banks.	2,004 banks.	2,027 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. U.S. bonds on hand. Other stocks and b'ds. Due from res' ve ag'ts. Due from State banks. Due from State banks. Real estate, etc Current expenses	389, 614, 700, 00 14, 600, 200, 00 11, 043, 400, 00 25, 305, 736, 24 101, 502, 861, 58 36, 624, 001, 39 11, 496, 711, 47 36, 043, 741, 50 6, 998, 875, 75	389, 249, 100, 00 14, 890, 200, 00 10, 152, 000, 00 25, 460, 460, 20 94, 017, 603, 31 41, 291, 015, 24 12, 374, 391, 28 36, 708, 066, 39 7, 547, 203, 05	\$926, 195, 671, 70 390, 281, 700, 00 14, 890, 200, 00 10, 456, 900, 00 27, 010, 727, 48 97, 871, 517, 06 45, 770, 715, 59 12, 469, 592, 33 37, 270, 876, 51 7, 550, 125, 20	\$954, 394, 791. 59 \$383, 254, 800. 00 14, 691, 700. 00 13, 313, 550. 00 27, 807, 826. 92 83, 885, 126. 94 39, 695, 309. 47 11, 196, 611. 73 38, 112, 926. 52 7, 658, 738. 82	\$955, 862, 580, 51 382, 976, 200, 00 14, 714, 000, 00 15, 290, 300, 00 28, 313, 473, 12 80, 488, 831, 45 48, 100, 842, 62 11, 655, 573, 07 39, 190, 683, 04 5, 510, 566, 47
Premiums paid Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs National-bank notes.	10, 269, 955, 50 62, 768, 119, 19 20, 003, 251, 00	8,680,370.84 11,949,020.71 94,877,796.52 20,673,452.00	8,563,262.27 10,496,257.00 63,896,271.31 23,527,991.00	8, 376, 659, 07 12, 296, 416, 77 97, 383, 687, 11 18, 450, 013, 00	8, 626, 112, 16 14, 005, 517, 33 112, 995, 317, 55 22, 532, 336, 00
Fractional currency . Specie	2, 309, 919, 73 36, 365, 863, 58 102, 717, 563, 00	2, 187, 186, 69 32, 569, 969, 26 101, 692, 930, 00 40, 135, 000, 00	2, 283, 898, 92 22, 326, 207, 27 103, 108, 350, 00 47, 780, 000, 00 91, 250, 00	2, 224, 943. 12 21, 240, 945. 23 80, 021, 946. 00 42, 825, 000. 00 20, 349, 950. 15	2, 392, 668. 74 22, 436, 761. 04 82, 604, 791. 00 33, 670, 000. 00 21, 043, 084. 36
Total	1,808,500,529.16	1,867,802,796.28	1,851,840,913.64	1,877,180,942.44	1,902,409,638.46

1872.

	FEBRUARY 27.	APRIL 19.	JUNE 10.	OCTOBER 3.	DECEMBER 27.
Liabilities.	1,814 banks.	1,843 banks.	1,853 banks.	1,916 banks.	1,940 banks.
Capital stock	\$464,081,744.00	\$467, 924, 318.00	<b>\$470</b> , 543, 301.00	\$479, 629, 174, 00	\$482,606,252.00
Surplus fund	103, 787, 082. 62	104, 312, 525, 81	105, 181, 943. 28	110, 257, 516, 45	111, 410, 248. 98
Undivided profits	43, 310, 344. 46	46, 428, 590, 90	50, 234, 298. 32	46, 623, 784, 50	56, 762, 411. 89
Nat'l-bank circulation	321, 634, 675, 00	325, 305, 752. 00	327, 092, 752, 00	333, 495, 027. 00	336, 289, 285, 00
State-bank circulation	1, 830, 563, 00	1, 763, 885. 00	1, 700, 935, 00	1, 567, 143. 00	1, 511, 396, 00
Dividends unpaid	1, 451, 746. 29	1,561,914.45	1, 454, 044. 06	3, 149, 749. 61	1, 356, 934, 48
ndividual deposits	593, 645, 666, 16	620, 775, 265, 78	618, 801, 619, 49	613, 290, 671, 45	598, 114, 679, 26
J. S. deposits	7, 114, 893, 47	6, 355, 722, 95	6, 993, 014, 77	7, 853, 772, 41	7, 863, 894, 93
Dep's U. S. dis. officers.	5, 024, 699, 44	3, 416, 371, 16	5, 463, 953 48	4, 563, 833, 79	5, 136, 597, 74
Oue to national banks	128, 627, 494. 44	120, 755, 565, 86	132, 804, 924, 02	110,047,347.67	124, 218, 392. 83
Oue to State banks	39, 025, 165. 44	35, 005, 127, 84	39, 878, 826, 42	33,769,083.82	34, 794, 963. 37
Notes rediscounted	3, 818, 686. 91	4, 225, 622, 04	4,745,178.22	5, 549, 431. 88	6, 545, 059. 78
Bills payable	6, 062, 896. 91	5, 821, 551, 76	5,942,479.34	6, 040, 562. 66	6, 946, 416. 17
Total	1,719,415,657,34	1,743,652,213,55	1,770,837,269.40	1,755,857,098.24	1,773,556,532.43

#### 1873.

T 1 - 1 - 23542	FEBRUARY 28.	APRIL 25.	JUNE 13.	SEPTEMBER 12.	DECEMBER 26.
Liabilities.	1,947 banks.	1,962 banks.	1,968 banks.	1,976 banks.	1,976 banks.
Capital stock	\$484,551,811.00	\$487,891,251.00	\$490, 109, 801.00	\$491,072,616.00	\$490, 266, 611. 00
Surplus fund	114, 681, 048. 73	115, 805, 574, 57	116, 847, 454, 62	120, 314, 499, 20	120, 961, 267. 91
Undivided profits	48, 578, 045. 28	52, 415, 348, 46	55, 306, 154, 69	54, 515, 131, 76	58, 375, 169. 43
Nat'l-bank circulation		338, 163, 864, 00	338, 788, 504, 00	339, 081, 799, 00	341, 320, 256. 00
State-bank circulation		1, 280, 208, 00	1, 224, 470, 00	1, 188, 853, 00	1, 130, 585. 00
Dividends unpaid	1, 465, 993. 60	1, 462, 336, 77	1, 400, 491, 90	1, 402, 547. 89	1, 269, 474. 74
Individual deposits	656, 187, 551, 61	616, 848, 358, 25	641, 121, 775, 27	622, 685, 563, 29	540, 510, 602, 78
U. S. deposits	7, 044, 848, 34	7, 880, 057, 73	8, 691, 001, 95	7, 829, 327, 73	7, 680, 375, 26
Dep's U. S. dis. officers.	5, 835, 696, 60	4, 425, 750, 14	6, 416, 275, 10	8, 098, 560, 13	4, 705, 593, 36
Due to national banks	134, 231, 842, 95	126, 631, 926, 24	137, 856, 085, 67	133, 672, 732, 94	114, 996, 666, 54
Due to State banks	38, 124, 803, 85	35, 036, 433, 18	40, 741, 788, 47	39, 298, 148, 14	36, 598, 076, 29
Notes rediscounted	5, 117, 810, 50	5, 403, 043, 38	5,515,900.67	5, 997, 512, 36	3, 811, 487, 89
Bills payable	5, 672, 532, 75	7, 059, 128, 39	7,215,157.04	5, 480, 554, 09	7, 754, 137, 41
Total	1,839,152,715.21	1,800,303,280.11	1,851,234,860.38	1,830,627,845.53	1,729,380,303.16

T. 1.1141	FEBRUARY 27.	MAY 1.	JUNE 26.	OCTOBER 2.	DECEMBER 31.
Liabilities.	1,975 banks.	1,978 banks.	1,983 banks.	2,004 banks.	2,027 banks.
Capital stock	\$490, 859, 101.00	\$490,077,001.00	\$491,003,711.00	\$493, 765, 121.00	\$495, 802, 481.00
Surplus fund	123, 497, 347, 20	125, 561, 081, 23	126, 239, 308, 41	128, 958, 106, 84	130, 485, 641. 37
Undivided profits	50, 236, 919, 88	54, 331, 713, 13	58, 332, 965, 71	51, 484, 437, 32	51, 477, 629. 33
Nat'l-bank circulation		340, 267, 649, 00	338, 538, 743. 00	333, 225, 298, 00	331, 193, 159, 00
State-bank circulation		1, 049, 286, 00	1, 009, 021. 00	964, 567, 00	860, 417, 00
Dividends unpaid	1, 291, 055. 63	2, 259, 129. 91	1, 242, 474. 81	3, 516, 276, 99	6, 088, 845. <b>01</b>
Individual deposits	595, 350, 334. 90	649, 286, 298, 95	622, 863, 154, 44	669, 068, 995, 88	682, 846, 607, 45
U. S. deposits	7, 276, 959. 87	7, 994, 422, 27	7, 322, 830, 85	7, 302, 153, 58	7, 492, 307, 78
Dep's U. S. dis. officers.	5, 034, 624. 46	3, 297, 689, 24	3, 238, 639, 20	3, 927, 828, 27	3, 579, 722, 94
Due to national banks	138, 435, 388. 39	135, 640, 418. 24	143, 033, 822, 25	125, 102, 049, 93	129, 188, 671. 42
Due to State banks	48, 112, 223. 40	48, 683, 924. 34	50, 227, 426, 18	50, 718, 007, 87	51, 629, 602. 36
Notes rediscounted	3, 448, 828, 92	4, 581, 420, 38	4, 436, 256. 22	4, 197, 372, 25	6, 365, 652 <b>. 97</b>
Bills payable	4, 275, 002, 51	4, 772, 662, 59	4, 352, 560. 57	4, 950, 727, 51	5, 398, 900 <b>. 83</b>
Total	1,808,500,529.16	1,867,802,796.28	1,851,840,913.64	1,877,180,942.44	1,902,409,638.46

# 1875.

7	MARCH 1.	MAY 1,	JUNE 30.	OCTOBER 1.	DECEMBER 17.
Resources.	2,029 banks.	2,046 banks.	2,075 banks.	2,088 banks.	2,086 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand	380, 682, 650. 00 14, 492, 200. 00	\$971,835,298.74 378,026,900.00 14,372,200.00 14,297,650.00	\$972, 926, 532, 14 375, 127, 900, 00 14, 147, 200, 00 12, 753, 000, 00	\$984, 691, 434, 40 370, 321, 700, 00 14, 097, 200, 00 13, 989, 950, 00	\$962,571,807.70 363,618,100.00 13,981,500.00 16,099,550.00
Other stocks and b'ds Due from res've ag'ts Due from nat'l banks Due from State banks	28, 268, 841. 69 89, 991, 175. 34 44, 720, 394. 11	29, 102, 197, 10 80, 620, 878, 75 46, 039, 597, 57 12, 094, 086, 39	32,010,316,18 89,788,903.73 48,513,388.86 11,625,647,15	33,505,045.15 89,701,259.82 47,028,769.18 11,963,768.90	31, 657, 960, 52 81, 462, 682, 27 44, 831, 891, 48
Real estate, etc Current expenses Premiums paid	39, 430, 952, 12 7, 790, 581, 86 9, 006, 880, 92	40,312,285.99 7,706,700.42 8,434,453.14	40, 969, 020, 49 4, 992, 044, 34 8, 742, 393, 83	42, 366, 647, 65 7, 841, 213, 05 8, 670, 091, 18	11,895,551.08 41,583,311.94 9,218,455.47 9,442,801.54
Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks Fractional currency.	18, 909, 397. 00	13, 122, 145, 88 116, 970, 819, 05 19, 504, 640, 00 2, 702, 326, 44	12, 433, 100, 43 88, 924, 025, 93 24, 261, 961, 00 2, 620, 504, 26	12,758,872.03 75,142,863.45 18,528,837.00 2,595,631.78	11, 238, 725, 72 67, 886, 967, 04 17, 166, 190, 00 2, 901, 023, 10
Specie Legal-tender notes U. S. cert's of deposit. Due from U. S. Treas		10,620,361.64 84,015,928.00 38,615,000.00 21,454,422.29	18, 959, 582, 30 87, 492, 895, 00 47, 310, 000, 00 19, 640, 785, 52	8,050,329.73 76,458,734.00 48,810,000.00 19,686,960.30	17,070,905.90 70,725,077.00 31,005,000.00 19,202,256.68
Total	1,869,819,753.22	1,909,847,891.40	1,913,239,201.16	1,882,209,307.62	1,823,469,752.44

#### 1876.

	MARCH 10.	MAY 12.	june 30.	OCTOBER 2.	DECEMBER 22.		
Resources.	2,091 banks.	2,089 banks.	2,091 banks.	2,089 banks.	2,082 banks.		
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits. U.S. bonds on hand. Other stocks and b'ds Due from res've ag'ts Due from state banks Beal estate, etc. Current expenses. Premiums paid Cash items.	354, 547, 750, 00 14, 216, 500, 00 25, 910, 650, 00 30, 425, 430, 43 99, 068, 360, 35 42, 341, 542, 67 11, 180, 562, 15 41, 937, 617, 25 8, 296, 207, 85 10, 946, 713, 15	\$939, 895, 085, 34 344, 537, 350, 00 14, 128, 000, 00 26, 577, 000, 00 30, 905, 195, 82 86, 769, 083, 97 44, 328, 609, 46 11, 262, 193, 96 42, 183, 958, 78 6, 820, 573, 35 10, 414, 347, 28 9, 609, 186, 37	\$933, 686, 530, 45 339, 141, 750, 00 14, 328, 000, 00 30, 842, 300, 00 32, 482, 805, 75 87, 989, 900, 90 47, 417, 029, 03 10, 989, 507, 95 42, 722, 415, 27 5, 025, 549, 38 10, 621, 634, 03 11, 724, 592, 67	\$931, 304, 714, 06 337, 170, 400, 00 14, 698, 000, 00 33, 142, 150, 00 34, 445, 157, 16 87, 326, 950, 48 47, 525, 689, 98 12, 061, 283, 08 43, 121, 942, 01 6, 987, 644, 46 10, 715, 251, 16	\$929, 066, 408, 42 336, 705, 300, 00 14, 757, 000, 00 31, 937, 950, 00 31, 565, 914, 50 83, 789, 174, 65 44, 011, 664, 97 12, 415, 841, 97 43, 498, 445, 49 9, 818, 422, 88 10, 811, 300, 681, 700, 681, 700, 681, 700, 681, 700, 681, 700, 681, 700, 681, 700, 685, 709, 26		
Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks. Fractional currency Specie Legal-tender notes. U.S. cert's of deposit. Due from U.S. Treas	58, 863, 182, 43 18, 536, 502, 00 3, 215, 594, 30 29, 077, 345, 85 76, 768, 446, 00	56, 806, 632, 63 20, 347, 964, 00 2, 771, 886, 26 21, 714, 594, 36 79, 858, 661, 00 27, 380, 000, 00 16, 911, 680, 20	75, 328, 878, 84 20, 398, 422, 00 1, 987, 897, 44 25, 218, 469, 92 90, 836, 876, 00 27, 955, 000, 00 17, 063, 407, 65	87, 870, 817, 06 15, 910, 315, 00 1, 417, 203, 66 21, 360, 767, 42 84, 250, 847, 00 29, 170, 000, 00 16, 743, 695, 40	68, 027, 016, 40 17, 521, 663, 00 1, 146, 741, 94 32, 999, 647, 89 66, 221, 400, 00 26, 095, 000, 00 16, 359, 491, 73		
Total	1,834,369,941.70	1,793,306,002.78	1,825,760,967.28	1,827,265,367.61	1,787,407,093.76		

	JANUARY 20.	APRIL 14.	JUNE 22.	OCTOBER 1.	DECEMBER 28.
Resources.	2,083 banks.	2,073 banks.	2,078 banks.	2,080 banks.	2,074 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand Other stocks and b'ds Due from res've ag'ts Due from state banks Due from State banks Real estate, etc Current expenses. Premiums paid Cash items.	337, 590, 700, 00 14, 782, 000, 00 31, 988, 650, 00 31, 819, 930, 20 88, 698, 308, 85 44, 844, 616, 88 13, 680, 990, 81 43, 704, 335, 47 4, 131, 516, 48 10, 991, 714, 50 10, 295, 404, 19	\$\frac{\$\\$911, 946, 833. 88}{339, 658, 100. 00}\$ \$15, 084, 000. 00 \$32, 964, 250. 00 \$32, 564, 594. 44}\$ \$4, 942, 718. 41 \$42, 027, 778. 81 \$11, 911, 437. 36 \$14, 736, 549. 09 \$7, 842, 296. 86 \$10, 494, 505. 12 \$10, 410, 623. 87 \$81, 159, 422. 74	\$901, 731, 416, 03 337, 754, 100, 00 14, 971, 000, 00 32, 344, 050, 00 35, 653, 755, 29 82, 132, 099, 96 44, 567, 303, 63 11, 246, 349, 79 44, 818, 722, 07 7, 910, 864, 84 10, 320, 674, 34 10, 099, 988, 46 57, 861, 481, 13	\$891, 920, 593. 54 336, 810, 950. 00 14, 903, 000. 00 30, 088, 700. 00 34, 435, 995. 21 73, 284, 133. 12 45, 217, 246, 82 11, 415, 761. 60 45, 229, 983, 29, 59 6, 915, 792. 50 9, 219, 174. 62 11, 674, 587, 57. 50 74, 525, 215. 89	\$881, 856, 744, 87 343, 869, 550, 00 13, 538, 000, 00 28, 479, 800, 00 32, 169, 491, 03 75, 960, 087, 27 11, 479, 945, 65 45, 511, 932, 25 45, 511, 932, 25 8, 952, 903, 60 8, 841, 939, 09 10, 265, 059, 49 44, 664, 415, 01
Bills of other banks Fractional currency. Specie Legal-tender notes U.S. cert's of deposit. Due from U.S. Treas	18, 418, 727, 00 1, 238, 228, 08 49, 709, 267, 55 72, 689, 710, 00 25, 470, 000, 00 16, 441, 509, 98	17, 942, 693, 00 1, 114, 820, 09 27, 070, 037, 78 72, 851, 573, 00 32, 100, 000, 00 16, 291, 040, 84	20, 182, 948, 00 1, 055, 123, 61 21, 335, 996, 06 78, 004, 386, 00 44, 430, 000, 00 17, 932, 574, 60	15,531,467.00 900,805.47 22,658,820.31 66,920,684.00 32,410,000.00 16,021,753.01 1,741,084,663.84	20, 312, 692. 00 778, 084. 78 32, 907, 750. 70 70, 568, 248. 00 26, 515, 000. 00 16, 493, 577. 08

Banks from October, 1863, to October, 1909—Continued.

1875.

W. J 1. 1114 J	MARCH 1.	MAY 1.	june 30.	OCTOBER 1.	DECEMBER 17.
Liabilities.	2,029 banks.	2,046 banks.	2,076 banks.	2,088 banks.	2,086 banks.
Capital stock	\$496, 272, 901.00	\$498,717,143.00	\$501,568,563.50	\$504, 829, 769.00	\$505, 485, 865.00
Surplus fund	131, 249, 079, 47	131, 604, 608, 66	133, 169, 094, 79	134, 356, 076. 41	133, 085, 422, 30
Undivided profits	51, 650, 243, 62	55, 907, 619, 95	52, 160, 104, 68	52, 964, 953. 50	59, 204, 957, 81
Nat'l bank circulat'n.	324, 525, 349, 00	323, 321, 230, 00	318, 148, 406. 00	318, 350, 379, 00	314, 979, 451. 00
State bank circulat'n.	824, 876, 00	815, 229, 00	786, 844. 00	772, 348, 00	752, 722. 00
Dividends unpaid	1,601,255.48	2,501,742.39	6, 105, 519. 34	4,003,534.90	1, 353, 396. 80
Individual deposits	647, 745, 879, 69	695, 347, 677, 70	686, 478, 630, 48	664, 579, 619. 39	618, 517, 245, 74
U.S. deposits	7, 971, 932, 75	6, 797, 972, 00	6, 714, 328, 70	6, 507, 531. 59	6, 652, 556, 67
Dep's U.S. dis. officers.	5, 330, 414, 16	2, 766, 387, 41	3, 459, 061, 80	4, 271, 195. 19	4, 232, 550, 87
Due to national banks	137, 735, 121, 44	127, 280, 034, 02	138, 914, 828. 39	129, 810, 681, 60	119, 843, 665, 44
Due to State banks	55, 294, 663, 84	53, 037, 582, 89	55, 714, 055. 18	49, 918, 530, 95	47, 048, 174, 56
Notes rediscounted	4,841,600.20	5, 671, 031. 44	4, 261, 464, 45	5, 254, 453, 66	5, 257, 160. 61
Bills payable	4,786,436.57	6, 079, 632. 94	5, 758, 299, 85	6, 590, 234, 43	7, 056, 583. 64
Total	1,869,819,753.22	1,909,847,891.40	1,913,239,201.16	1,882,209,307.62	1,823,469,752.44

# 1876.

********	MARCH 10.	MAY 12.	JUNE 30.	OCTOBER 2.	DECEMBER 22.
Liabilities.	2,091 banks.	2,089 banks.	2,091 banks.	2,089 banks.	2,082 banks.
Capital stock	\$504, 818, 666.00	\$500, 982, 006.00	\$500, 393, 796, 00	\$499, 802, 232.00	\$497, 482, 016. 00
Surplus fund	133, 091, 739, 50	131, 795, 199, 94	131,897,197.21	132, 202, 282, 00	131, 390, 664. 67
Undivided profits	51, 177, 031, 26	49, 039, 278, 75	46,609,341.51	46, 445, 215, 59	52, 327, 715. 08
Nat'l bank circulat'n.	307, 476, 155, 00	300, 252, 085. 00	294, 444, 678. 00	291, 544, 020. 00	292, 011, 575, 00
State bank circulat'n.	714, 539, 00	667, 060. 00	658, 938. 00	628, 847. 00	608, 548, 00
Dividends unpaid	1,405,829.06	2, 325, 523, 51	6, 116, 679. 30	3,848,705.64	1, 286, 540. 28
Individual deposits	620, 674, 211. 05	612, 355, 096, 59	641, 432, 886, 08	651, 385, 210, 19	619, 350, 223. 06
U.S. deposits	6, 606, 394. 90	8, 493, 878, 18	7, 667, 722, 97	7, 256, 801, 42	6, 727, 155. 14
Dep's U.S. dis officers.	4, 313, 915. 45	2, 505, 273, 30	3, 392, 939, 48	3, 746, 781, 58	4, 749, 615. 39
Due to national banks	139, 407, 880. 06	127, 880, 045, 04	131, 702, 164. 87	131, 535, 969. 04	122, 351, 818. 09
Due to State banks	54, 002, 131. 54	46, 706, 969, 52	51, 403, 995. 59	48, 250, 111. 63	48, 685, 392, 14
Notes rediscounted	4, 631, 882. 57	4, 653, 460, 08	3, 867, 622, 24	4, 464, 407. 31	4, 553, 158. 76
Bills payable	6, 049, 566. 31	5, 650, 126, 87	6, 173, 006, 03	6, 154, 784. 21	5, 882, 672. 15
Total	1,834,369,941.70	1,793,306,002.78	1,825,760,967.28	1,827,265,367.61	1, 787, 407, 093, 76

T 2 - 1.23242	JANUARY 20.	APRIL 14.	JUNE 22.	OCTOBER 1.	DECEMBER 28.
Liabilities.	2,083 banks.	2,073 banks.	2,078 banks.	2,080 banks.	2,074 banks.
Capital stock	\$493,634,611.00	\$489, 684, 645, 00	\$481,044,771.00	\$479, 467, 771.00	\$477, 128, 771.00
Surplus fund	130, 224, 169. 02	127, 793, 320, 52	124, 714, 072, 93	122, 776, 121, 24	121, 618, 455. 32
Undivided profits	37, 456, 530. 32	45, 609, 418, 27	50, 508, 351, 70	44, 572, 678, 72	51, 530, 910. 18
Nat'l bank circulat'n.	292, 851, 351. 00	294, 710, 313. 00	290, 002, 057, 00	291, 874, 236. 00	299, 240, 475. 00
State bank circulat'n.	581, 242. 00	535, 963. 00	521, 611, 00	481, 738. 00	470, 540. 00
Dividends unpaid	2,448,909.70	1,853,974.79	1,398,101.52	3, 623, 703. 43	1, 404, 178. 34
Individual deposits	659, 891, 969, 76	641, 772, 528, 08	636, 267, 529. 20	616, 403, 987, 12	604, 512, 514, 52
U. S. deposits	7, 234, 696, 96	7, 584, 267, 72	7, 187, 431. 67	7, 972, 714, 75	6, 529, 031, 09
Dep's U. S. dis. officers.	3, 108, 316, 55	3, 076, 878, 70	3, 710, 167. 20	2, 376, 983, 02	3, 780, 759, 43
Due to national banks	130, 293, 566. 36	125, 422, 444, 43	121, 443, 601. 23	115, 028, 954. 38	115, 773, 660, 58
Due to State banks	49, 965, 770. 27	48, 604, 820, 09	48, 352, 583. 90	46, 577, 439. 88	44, 807, 958, 79
Notes rediscounted	4,000,063.82	3, 985, 459, 75	2, 953, 128, 58	3,791,219.47	4,654,784.51
Bills payable	6,483,320.92	5, 969, 241, 94	6, 249, 426, 88	6,137,116.83	5,843,107.03
Total	1,818,174,517.68	1,796,603,275.29	1,774,352,833.81	1,741,084,663.84	1,737, 295, 145. 79

# 1878.

	march 15.	MAY 1.	JUNE 2.	OCTOBER 1.	DECEMBER 6.
Resources.	2,063 banks.	2,059 banks.	2,056 banks.	2,053 banks.	2,055 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand. Other stocks and b'ds. Due from res' ve ag'ts. Due from State banks. Real estate, etc Current expenses. Premiums paid Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs	343, 871, 350, 00 13, 329, 000, 00 34, 881, 600, 00 34, 674, 307, 21 86, 016, 990, 78 39, 692, 105, 87 11, 683, 050, 17 45, 792, 363, 73 7, 786, 572, 42 7, 806, 252, 00 10, 107, 583, 76	\$847, 620, 392, 49 345, 256, 350, 00 31, 536, 000, 00 33, 615, 700, 00 34, 697, 320, 53 71, 331, 219, 27 40, 545, 522, 72 12, 413, 579, 10 45, 901, 586, 93 7, 239, 365, 73 10, 989, 440, 78 95, 525, 134, 28	\$835, 078, 133, 13 847, 332, 100, 00 28, 371, 000, 00 40, 479, 900, 00 36, 694, 996, 55, 92 41, 897, 555, 92 41, 897, 558, 89 12, 232, 316, 30 46, 153, 409, 35 4, 718, 618, 65 7, 335, 454, 49 11, 525, 376, 07 87, 498, 287, 82	\$833, 988, 450, 59 \$47, 556, 650, 00 47, 936, 550, 00 46, 785, 600, 00 36, 859, 534, 82 50, 933, 418, 51 41, 492, 918, 71 46, 702, 476, 26 6, 272, 566, 73 7, 184, 735, 63 10, 982, 432, 89 23, 372, 537, 88	\$826, 017, 451. 87 347, 812, 300, 00 49, 110, 800, 00 44, 255, 850, 00 35, 816, 810, 47 81, 733, 73, 70 43, 144, 220, 68 12, 259, 356, 09 46, 728, 147, 36 7, 608, 128, 87, 768, 71 9, 985, 004, 21 61, 998, 286, 11
Bills of other banks Fractional currency Specie	16, 250, 569, 00 697, 398, 86 54, 729, 558, 02 64, 034, 972, 00 20, 605, 000, 00 16, 257, 608, 98	18, 363, 335, 00 661, 044, 69 46, 023, 756, 06 67, 245, 975, 00 20, 995, 000, 00 16, 364, 030, 47	17, 063, 576, 00 610, 084, 25 29, 251, 469, 77 71, 643, 402, 00 36, 905, 000, 00 16, 798, 667, 62	16, 929, 721. 00 515, 661. 04 30, 688, 606. 59 64, 428, 600. 00 32, 690, 000. 00 16, 543, 674. 36	19, 392, 281, 00 496, 864, 34 34, 355, 250, 36 64, 672, 762, 00 32, 520, 000, 00 17, 940, 918, 34
Total	1,729,465,956.90	1,741,898,959.05	1,750,464,706.51	1,767,279,133.21	1,742,826,837.37

# 1879.

	JANUARY 1.	APRIL 4.	JUNE 14.	OCTOBER 2.	DECEMBER 12.
Resources.	2,051 banks.	2,048 banks.	2,048 banks.	2,048 banks.	2,052 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand. Other stocks and b'ds. Due from res've ag'ts. Due from state banks. Due from State banks. Current expenses Premiums paid. Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks. Fractional currency.	547, 118, 300, 00 66, 507, 350, 00 44, 257, 250, 00 35, 569, 400, 93 77, 925, 068, 68 44, 161, 948, 46 11, 892, 540, 26 47, 091, 964, 70 4, 033, 024, 67 6, 366, 048, 85 13, 564, 550, 25 100, 035, 237, 85 19, 553, 588, 00	\$814, 658, 422, 69 348, 487, 700, 00 309, 348, 450, 00 36, 747, 129, 40 74, 003, 850, 40, 39, 143, 388, 90 10, 535, 252, 99 47, 461, 614, 54 6, 609, 390, 80 10, 011, 294, 64 63, 712, 445, 55 17, 068, 565, 068, 43 467, 177, 47	\$835, 875, 012, 36 352, 208, 000, 00 257, 038, 200, 00 62, 180, 300, 00 37, 617, 015, 13 93, 443, 463, 93 11, 258, 520, 45 47, 796, 108, 26 6, 913, 430, 46 5, 674, 497, 80 10, 209, 982, 43 83, 152, 359, 49 16, 685, 484, 00 446, 217, 26	\$878, 503, 097. 45 357, 313, 300. 00 18, 204, 650. 00 39, 671, 916. 50 107, 023, 546. 3 46, 692, 994. 78 13, 630, 772. 63 47, 817, 169. 36 6, 111, 256. 56 4, 332, 419. 63 11, 306, 132. 48 12, 964, 964. 25 16, 707, 550. 0	\$933, 543, 661, 93 364, 272, 700, 00 14, 788, 800, 00 40, 677, 500, 00 38, 836, 369, 80 102, 742, 452, 54 55, 352, 459, 82 14, 425, 072, 00 47, 992, 382, 99 7, 474, 082, 10 4, 150, 836, 17 10, 377, 272, 77 112, 172, 677, 95 16, 406, 218, 00 374, 227, 02
Specie Legal-tender notes U. S. cert's of deposit Due from U. S. Treas	28 915,000.00	41, 148, 563, 41 64, 461, 231, 00 21, 885, 000, 00 17, 029, 121, 31	42, 333, 287, 44 67, 059, 152, 00 25, 180, 000, 00 16, 620, 986, 20	42, 173, 731, 23 69, 196, 696, 00 26, 770, 000, 00 17, 029, 065, 45	79, 013, 041, 59 54, 715, 096, 00 10, 860, 000, 00 17, 054, 816, 40
Total	1,800,592,002.25	1,984,068,936.53	2,019,884,549.16	1,868,787,428.19	1,925,229,617.08

	FEBRUARY 21.	APRIL 23.	JUNE 11.	OCTOBER 1.	DECEMBER 31.
Resources.	2,061 banks.	2,075 banks.	2,076 banks.	2,090 banks.	2,095 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. U.S. bonds on hand. Other stocks and b'ds. Due from res've ag'ts. Due from state banks. Due from State banks. Real estate, etc. Current expenses Premiums paid. Cash items.	361, 901, 700, 00 14, 917, 000, 00 36, 798, 600, 00 41, 223, 583, 33 117, 791, 386, 81 53, 230, 034, 03 14, 501, 152, 51 47, 845, 915, 77	361, 274, 650, 00 14, 722, 000, 00 29, 509, 600, 00 42, 494, 927, 73 103, 964, 229, 84 54, 493, 465, 09 13, 293, 775, 94 47, 808, 207, 09 7, 007, 404, 19 3, 791, 703, 33	\$994, 712, 646, 41 359, 512, 050, 00 14, 727, 000, 00 28, 605, 800, 00 44, 947, 345, 75 115, 935, 668, 27 56, 578, 444, 69 13, 861, 582, 77 47, 979, 244, 58 6, 778, 829, 19 3, 702, 354, 60 9, 980, 179, 32	\$1,040,977,267,53 357,789,350,00 14,827,000,00 28,793,400,00 48,863,150,22 134,562,778,70 63,023,796,84 15,881,197,74 48,045,832,54 6,386,182,01 3,488,470,11 12,729,002,19	358,042,550,00 14,726,500,00 25,016,400,00 48,628,372,77 126,155,014,40 69,079,326,15 17,111,241,03 47,784,461,47 4,442,440,02 3,288,602,63
Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks. Fractional currency Specie. Legal-tender notes U.S. cert's of deposit Due from U.S. Treas	166, 736, 402, 64 15, 369, 257, 00 397, 187, 23 89, 442, 051, 75 55, 229, 408, 00 10, 760, 000, 00 16, 994, 381, 37	9,857,646,34 99,357,056,41 21,064,504.00 395,747.67 86,429,732.21 61,048,941.00 7,890,000.00 17,226,060.01 1,974,600,472.95	122, 390, 409. 45 21, 908, 193. 00 387, 226. 13 99, 506, 505. 26 64, 470, 717. 00 12, 510, 000. 00 16, 999, 083. 78	121,095,249,72 18,210,943,00 367,171,73 109,346,509,49 56,640,458,00 7,655,000,00 17,103,866,00	229,733,904,59 21,549,367,00 389,921,75 167,172,900,92 59,216,934,00 6,150,000,00

1878.

	MARCH 15.	MAY 1.	JUNE 29.	OCTOBER 1.	DECEMBER 6.	
Liabilities.	2,063 banks.	2,059 banks.	2,056 banks.	2,053 banks.	2,055 banks.	
Capital stock	\$473, 952, 541.00	\$471, 971, 627.00	\$470, 393, 366. 00	\$466, 147, 436.00	\$464, 874, 996. 00	
Surplus fund Undivided profits	120, 870, 290. 10 45, 040, 851. 85	119, 231, 126, 13 43, 938, 961, 98	118, 178, 530. 75 40, 482, 522. 64	116, 897, 779, 98 40, 936, 213, 58	116, 402, 118. 84 44, 040, 171. 84	
Nat'l bank circulat'n. State bank circulat'n.	300, 926, 284. 00 439, 339. 00	301, 884, 704. 00 426, 504. 00	299, 621, 059. 00 417, 808. 00	301, 888, 092, 00 413, 913, 00	303, 324, 733. 00 400, 715. 00	
Dividends unpaid	1, 207, 472. 68	1, 930, 669. 58	5, 466, 350. 52	3, 118, 389. 91	1, 473, 784. 86	
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers.	602, 882, 585, 17 7, 243, 253, 29 3, 004, 064, 90	625, 479, 771. 12 13, 811, 474. 14 2, 392, 281. 61	621, 632, 160, 06 22, 686, 619, 67 2, 903, 531, 99	620, 236, 176, 82 41, 654, 812, 08 3, 342, 794, 73	598, 805, 775, 56 40, 269, 825, 72 3, 451, 436, 56	
Due to national banks Due to State banks	123, 239, 448. 50 43, 979, 239. 39	109, 720, 396. 70 44, 006, 551. 05	117, 845, 495. 88 43, 360, 527. 86	122, 496, 513. 92 42, 636, 703. 42	120, 261, 774, 54 41, 767, 755. 07	
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	2, 465, 390, 79 4, 215, 196, 23	2,834,012.00 4,270,879.74	2, 453, 839. 77 5, 022, 894. 37	3, 007, 324, 85 4, 502, 982, 92	3, 228, 132. 93 4, 525, 617. 45	
Total	1,729,465,956.90	1,741,898,959.05	1,750,464,706.51	1,767,279,133.21	1,742,826,837.37	

# 1879.

T do bilition	JANUARY 1.	APRIL 4.	JUNE 14.	OCTOBER 2.	DECEMBER 12.
Liabilities.	2,051 banks.	2,048 banks.	2,048 banks.	2,048 banks.	2,052 banks.
Capital stock	\$462,031,396.00	\$455, 611, 362.00	\$455, 244, 415.00	\$454,067,365.00	<b>\$454, 498, 515.00</b>
Surplus fund	116, 200, 863, 52	114, 823, 316. 49	114, 321, 375, 87	114,786,528.10	115, 429, 031, 93
Undivided profits	36, 836, 269, 21	40, 812, 777. 59	45, 802, 845, 82	41,300,941.40	47, 573, 820, 75
Nat'l bank circulat'n.	303, 506, 470. 00	304, 467, 139. 00	307, 328, 695, 00	313, 786, 342. 00	321, 949, 154. 00
State bank circulat'n.	888, 368. 00	352, 452. 00	339, 927, 00	325, 954. 00	322, 502. 00
Dividends unpaid	5, 816, 348. 82	2, 158, 516. 79	1, 309, 059. 13	2, 658, 337. 46	1, 305, 480. 45
Individual deposits	59, 701, 222. 90	598, 822, 694, 02	648, 934, 141, 42	719, 737, 568. 89	755, 459, 966.01
U.S. deposits		303, 463, 505, 69	248, 421, 340, 25	11, 018, 862. 74	6, 923, 323, 97
Dep's U.S. dis. officers.		2, 689, 189, 44	3, 682, 320, 67	3, 469, 600. 02	3, 893, 217, 43
Due to national banks	118, 311, 635, 60	110, 481, 176. 98	137, 360, 091. 60	149, 200, 257. 16	152, 484, 079, 44
Due to State banks	44, 035, 787, 56	43, 709, 770. 14	50, 403, 064. 54	52, 022, 453. 99	59, 232, 391, 93
Notes rediscounted	2, 926, 434. 95	2, 224, 491, 91	2, 226, 396. 39	2, 205, 015. 54	2, 116, 484, 47
Bills payable	3, 942, 659. 18	4, 452, 544, 48	4, 510, 876. 47	4, 208, 201. 89	4, 041, 649, 70
Total	1,800,592,002.25	1,984,068,936.53	2,019,884,549.16	1,868,787,428.19	1, 925, 229, 617. 08

	FEBRUARY 21.	APRIL 23.	JUNE 11.	OCTOBER 1.	DECEMBER 31.
Liabilities.	2,061 banks.	2,075 banks.	2,076 banks.	2,090 banks.	2,095 banks.
Capital stock	\$454, 548, 585.00	\$456, 097, 935. 00	\$455, 909, 565.00	\$457, 553, 985.00	\$458, 540, 085. 00
Surplus fund		117, 299, 350, 09 48, 226, 087, 61	118, 102, 014. 11 50, 443, 635. 45	120, 518, 583. 43 46, 139, 690. 24	121, 824, 629. 03 47, 946, 741. 64
Nat'l bank circulat'n. State bank circulat'n.		320, 759, 472. 00 299, 790. 00	318, 088, 562. 00 290, 738. 00	317, 350, 036, 00 271, 045, 00	317, 484, 496. 00 258, 499. 00
Dividends unpaid	1,365,001.91	1, 542, 447. 98	1, 330, 179. 85	3, 452, 504. 17	6, 198, 238. 38
Individual deposits U.S. deposits Dep's U.S. dis. officers.	848, 926, 599. 86 7, 856, 791. 97 3, 069, 880. 74	791, 555, 059. 63 7, 925, 988. 37 3, 220, 606. 64	833, 701, 034, 20 7, 680, 905, 47 3, 026, 757, 34	873, 537, 637. 07 7, 548, 538. 67 3, 344, 386. 62	1,006,452,852.82 7,898,100.94 3,489,501.01
Due to national banks Due to State banks	170, 245, 061. 08 65, 439, 334. 51	157, 209, 759, 14 63, 317, 107, 96	171, 462, 131. 23 67, 938, 795, 35	192, 124, 705. 10 75, 735, 677. 06	192, 413, 295. <b>78</b> 71, 185, 817. <b>08</b>
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	1, 918, 788. 88 4, 181, 280. 53	2,616,900.55 4,529,967.98	2, 258, 544, 72 5, 260, 417, 43	3, 178, 232, 50 5, 031, 604, 96	3, 354, 697. <b>18</b> 4, 636, 876. <b>05</b>
Total	2,038,066,498.46	1,974,600,472.95	2,035,493,280.15	2,105,786,625.82	2, 241, 683, 829. 91

# 1881.

B	MARCH 11.	may 6.	june 30.	OCTOBER 1.	DECEMBER 31.
Resources.	2,094 banks.	2,102 banks.	2,115 banks.	2,132 banks.	2,164 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. U.S. bonds on hand. Otherstocks and b'ds. Due from res've ag'ts. Due from nat'l banks. Due from State banks. Real estate, etc. Current expenses. Premiums paid Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks. Fractional currency	389, 811, 950, 00 14, 851, 500, 00 46, 626, 150, 00 49, 645, 154, 92 120, 820, 691, 09 62, 295, 517, 34 17, 032, 261, 64 47, 625, 790, 02 7, 810, 930, 83 3, 530, 516, 790, 02 11, 733, 032, 03 147, 761, 543, 96 17, 733, 032, 03 886, 569, 83	362, 653, 500, 00 15, 240, 000, 00 44, 116, 500, 00 52, 908, 123, 98 128, 017, 627, 03 63, 176, 225, 67 16, 938, 734, 56 47, 791, 348, 36 6, 096, 109, 78 4, 024, 763, 60 11, 826, 603, 16 196, 683, 558, 01 25, 120, 933, 03	368, 287, 500, 00 16, 265, 000, 00 48, 584, 950, 00 58, 049, 292, 68 156, 258, 637, 05 75, 703, 599, 78 18, 850, 775, 34 47, 884, 060, 20 4, 235, 911, 19 4, 115, 980, 236, 84 21, 631, 932, 03 372, 140, 23	\$63, 385, 500, 00 15, 540, 000, 00 40, 886, 750, 00 61, 952, 402, 95 132, 988, 183, 12 78, 505, 446, 17 19, 306, 826, 62 47, 329, 111, 16 6, 731, 936, 48 4, 138, 485, 71 14, 831, 879, 30 189, 222, 255, 95 17, 732, 712, 0	388, 735, 700, 00 15, 715, 000, 00 31, 884, 000, 00 62, 663, 218, 93 123, 580, 465, 75 77, 633, 902, 77 17, 644, 704, 62 47, 445, 505, 46 4, 647, 101, 04 3, 891, 728, 72 17, 337, 964, 78 217, 214, 627, 10 24, 196, 534, 03
SpecieLegal-tender notes U.S. cert's of deposit. Due from U.S. Treas.		62, 516, 296, 00 8, 045, 000, 00	58,728,713.00 9,540,000.00	53, 158, 441. 00 6, 740, 000. 00	60, 104, 387, 00 7, 930, 000, 00
Total	2, 140, 110, 944. 78	2, 270, 226, 817. 76	2, 325, 832, 700. 75	2, 358, 387, 391. 59	2, 381, 890, 866. 85

#### 1882.

	MARCH 11.	MAY 19.	JULY 1.	OCTOBER 3.	DECEMBER 30.			
Resources.	2,187 banks.	2,224 banks.	2,239 banks.	2,269 banks.	2,308 banks.			
Loans and discounts.	\$1.182.661.609.53	\$1,189,094,830,35	\$1,208,932,655,92	<b>\$1,243,203,210,08</b>	<b>\$1,230,456,213,97</b>			
Bonds for circulation.								
Bonds for deposits	16,093,000.00	15, 920, 000.00	15, 920, 000, 00	16, 111, 000.00				
U.S. bonds on hand	28, 523, 450, 00							
Other stocks and b'ds.								
Due from res've ag'ts.								
Due from nat'l banks.								
Due from State banks.								
Real estate, etc	47,073,247,45							
Current expenses	8, 494, 036, 21			7, 238, 270, 17				
Premiums paid	3, 762, 382, 59	5,062,314,52			6, 472, 585, 8			
Cash items	13, 308, 120, 70	12, 295, 256. 96	20, 166, 927, 35	14, 784, 025, 21	16, 281, 315, 6			
Clear'g-house exch'gs	162, 088, 077, 94	107, 270, 094, 71			<b>1</b> 55, 951, 194, 8			
Bills of other banks	19, 440, 089, 00	25, 226, 186, 00	21, 405, 758.00	20,689,425.00	25, 344, 775.0			
Fractional currency.	389, 508. 07	390, 236, 36	373, 725, 83	396, 367, 64	401, 314, 70			
Specie	109, 984, 111, 04	112, 415, 806, 73	111,694,262.54	102, 857, 778, 27	106, 427, 159, 4			
Legal-tender notes	56, 633, 572, 00	65, 969, 522, 00	64, 019, 518, 00	63, 313, 517, 00	68, 478, 421. 0			
U.Š. cert's of deposit.:		10, 395, 000. 00	11,045,000.00	8,645,000.00	8, 475, 000. 0			
Due from U.S. Treas.	17, 720, 701. 07			17, 161, 367. 94	17, 954, 069. 4			
Total	2, 309, 057, 088. 72	2, 277, 924, 911. 13	2, 344, 342, 686. 90	2, 399, 833, 676. 84	2, 360, 793, 467. 0			

	march 13.	MAY 1.	JUNE 22.	OCTOBER 2.	DECEMBER 31.
Resources.	2,343 banks.	2,375 banks.	2,417 banks.	2,501 banks.	2,529 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. U.S. bonds on hand. Otherstocks and b'ds. Due from res' ve ag'ts. Due from statebanks. Beal estate, etc. Current expenses. Premiums paid. Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks. Fractional currency Specie. Legal-tender notes.	854, 746, 500, 00 16, 799, 000, 00 17, 850, 100, 00 68, 428, 685, 67 121, 024, 154, 60 67, 263, 503, 86 16, 993, 341, 154, 60 47, 663, 305, 68 8, 949, 615, 23 7, 420, 393, 84 11, 380, 731, 07 107, 790, 295, 61 431, 931, 15 97, 962, 366, 80 60, 848, 688, 00	354, 480, 250, 00 16, 949, 000, 00 13, 870, 600, 00 68, 340, 590, 79 109, 306, 823, 23 68, 477, 918, 02 19, 382, 129, 33 47, 155, 909, 80 7, 754, 988, 86 7, 798, 445, 04 15, 461, 650, 16 145, 990, 998, 18 22, 655, 833, 00 446, 318, 94 103, 607, 266, 32 68, 256, 488, 00	384, 002, 900, 000 17, 116, 000, 00 16, 978, 150, 00 68, 552, 078, 03 126, 646, 984, 62 19, 451, 488, 163, 52 47, 502, 163, 52 8, 329, 278, 26 11, 109, 701, 18 90, 792, 075, 08 26, 279, 886, 00 456, 447, 386, 407, 384, 462 73, 382, 488, 00	851, 412, 850, 00 17, 081, 000, 00 71, 114, 081, 11 124, 918, 728, 71 65, 714, 229, 44 18, 206, 275, 05 48, 387, 665, 02 6, 808, 327, 309 8, 064, 073, 60 13, 581, 049, 94 96, 353, 211, 76 22, 675, 447, 00 243, 951, 12 107, 817, 985, 37 70, 672, 997, 00	345, 595, 800, 00 16, 346, 000, 00 13, 151, 250, 00 71, 609, 421, 62 126, 999, 606, 92 77, 902, 785, 07 19, 402, 047, 60, 35 4, 878, 318, 44 8, 647, 252, 98 17, 491, 804, 43 134, 545, 278, 98 28, 809, 699, 00 427, 754, 35 114, 276, 158, 04 80, 559, 796, 00
U.S. cert's of deposit. Due from U.S. Treas.	8, 405, 000. 00 16, 726, 451. 30				
Total	2, 298, 918, 165. 11	2, 360, 192, 235. 85	2, 364, 833, 122. 44	2, 372, 656, 364. 82	2, 445, 880, 917. 49

1881.

	MARCH 11.	мач 6.	june 30.	OCTOBER 1.	DECEMBER 31.
Liabilities.	2,094 banks.	2,102 banks.	2,115 banks.	2,132 banks.	2,164 banks.
Capital stock	<b>\$</b> 458, 254, 935. 00	\$459,039,205.00	\$460, 227, 835.00	\$463,821,985.00	\$465, 859, 835.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	122, 470, 996. 73 54, 072, 225. 49	124, 405, 926, 91 54, 906, 090, 47	126, 679, 517. 97 54, 684, 137. 16		129, 867, 493, 92 54, 221, 816, 10
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation	298, 590, 802, 00 252, 765, 00				325, 018, 161, 00 241, 701, 00
Dividends unpaid :	1, 402, 118. 43	2,617,134.37	5, 871, 595. 59	3, 836, 445. 84	6, 372, 737. 13
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers.	933, 392, 430. 75 7, 381, 149. 25 3, 839, 324. 77		8, 971, 826. 73	8, 476, 689, 74	8, 796, 678, 73
Due to national banks Due to State banks	181, 677, 285. 37 71, 579, 477, 47	191, 250, 091. 90 80, 700, 506. 06			
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	2,616,203.05 4,581,231.47	2, 908, 370. 45 4, 493, 544. 77		3, 091, 165, 30 4, 664, 077, 12	
Total	2, 140, 110, 944. 78	2, 270, 226, 817. 76	2, <b>32</b> 5, 832, 700. 75	2, 358, 387, 391. 59	2, 381, 890, 866, 85

#### 1882.

T 1 - 3 - 3 - 4 - 4 - 4	MARCH 11.	MAY 19.	JULY 1.	october 3.	DECEMBER 30.
Liabilities.	2,187 banks.	2,224 banks.	2,239 banks.	2,269 banks.	2,308 banks.
Capital stock	\$469, 390, 232.00	\$473, 819, 124.00	\$477, 184, 390.00	<b>\$483, 104,</b> 213. 00	\$484,883,492.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	130, 924, 139. 66 60, 475, 764. 98	129, 233, 358. 24 62, 345, 199. 19	131, 079, 251. 16 52, 128, 817. 73		135, 930, 969. 31 55, 343, 816. 94
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation	323, 651, 577. 00 241, 527. 00	315, 671, 236, 00 241, 319, 00	308, 921, 898. 00 235, 173. 00	314, <b>7</b> 21, 215. 00 221, 177. 00	315, 230, 925. 00 207, 273. 00
Dividends unpaid	1, 418, 119. 12	1,950,554.88	6, 634, 372. 20	3, 153, 836. 30	6, 805, 057. 82
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officeks.	1, 036, 595, 098. 20 8, 853, 242. 16 3, 372, 363. 96	9,741,133.36	1,066,707,248.75 9,817,224.44 2,867,385.63	8, 817, 411. 21	1, 066, 901, 719, 85 9, 622, 303, 56 3, 786, 262, 20
Due to national banks Due to State banks	187, 433, 824, 90 78, 359, 675, 85		194, 868, 025, 46 84, 066, 023, 66		194, 491, 260. 60 77, 031, 165. 82
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	3, 912, 992. 38 4, 428, 531. 51	3, 754, 044. 38 5, 008, 343. 00		5, 747, 614. 68 4, 848, 517. 18	6, 703, 164, 45 3, 856, 056, 54
Total	2, <b>309, 0</b> 57, 088. 72	2, 277, 924, 911. 13	2, 344, 342, 686. 90	2, 399, 833, 676. 84	2, 360, 793, 467. 09

	макси 13.	MAY 1,	JUNE 22.	OCTOBER 2.	DECEMBER 31.
Liabilities.	2,343 banks.	2,375 banks.	2,417 banks.	2,501 banks.	2,529 banks.
Capital stock	\$490, 456, 932.00	\$493,963,069.00	\$500, 298, 312.00	\$509, 699, 787. 00	\$511,837,575.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	136, 922, 884. 44 59, 340, 913. 64	137, 775, 004. 39 60, 739, 878. 85	138, 331, 902. 06 68, 354, 157. 15		144, 800, 252. 13 58, 787, 945. 91
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation	<b>312,</b> 778, 053. 00 206, 779. 00	313, 549, 993. 00 198, 162. 00	311, 963, 302. 00 189, 253. 00	310, 517, 857. 00 184, 357. 00	
Dividends unpaid	1, 389, 092. 96	2, 849, 629. 87	1, 454, 232. 01	3, 229, 226. 31	7, 082, 682. 28
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers.	1, 004, 111, 400. 55 9, 613, 873. 33 3, 787, 225. 31	1,067,962,238.35 11,624,894.57 3,618,114.79	1,043,137,763.11 10,130,757.88 3,743,326.56	1, 049, 437, 700, 57 10, 183, 196, 95 3, 980, 259, 28	
Due to national banks Due to State banks	191, 296, 859. 14 80, 251, 968. 26			186, 828, 676. 27 83, 602, 073. 01	200, 867, 280. 06 84, 776, 421. 60
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	5, 101, 458. 69 3, 660, 724. 79	5, 557, 183, 69 3, 364, 061, 60		7, 387, 537. 40 4, 053, 252. 81	8, 248, 562, 67 4, 106, 297, 78
Total	2, 298, 918, 165. 11	2, 360, 192, 235. 85	2, 364, 833, 122. 44	2, 372, 656, 364. 82	2, 445, 880, 917. 49

#### 1884.

2,563 banks. 1,321,548,289,62	2,589 banks.	2,625 banks.	O ced hanks	
1,321,548,289,62		2,020 Dull 113.	2,664 banks.	2,664 banks.
	\$1,333,433,230.54	\$1,269,862,935.96	\$1,245,294,093.37	\$1,234,202,226,44
339, 816, 150.00	337, 342, 900.00	<b>334</b> , 346, 350.00	327, 435, 000.00	317, 586, 050, 00
16, 850, 000.00	17, 135, 000.00	17,060,000.00	16, 840, 000. 00	16, 740, 000. 00
18,672,250.00	15,560,400.00	14, 143, 000. 00	13, 579, 600, 00	12, 305, 900. 00
73, 155, 984, 60	73, 424, 815, 97	72, 572, 306, 93	71, 363, 477, 46	73, 449, 352, 07
138, 705, 012, 74	122, 491, 957. 98	95, 247, 152, 62	111, 993, 019. 65	121, 161, 976, 80
		64, 891, 670. 13	6, 335, 544. 57	69, 459, 884, 45
17, 937, 976, 35		16, 306, 500. 91	15, 833, 982. 98	18, 329, 912, 01
49, 418, 805, 02	49, 667, 126, 87	50, 149, 083, 90	49, 900, 886, 91	49, 889, 936, 06
7,813,880.56			6,913,508.85	9,670,996,14
9, 742, 601. 42	9, 826, 386, 76	10, 605, 343, 49	11, 632, 631, 68	11, 923, 447. 15
11, 383, 792, 57	11, 237, 975, 71	11, 382, 292, 69	13, 103, 098, 55	11, 924, 152, 89
		10, 335, 000, 00	1,690,000.00	
68, 403, 373, 30	83, 531, 472, 58	69, 498, 913, 13		
23, 485, 124, 00	26, 525, 120, 00		23, 258, 854, 00	22, 377, 965. 00
491, 067, 76	489, 802, 51	473, 046, 66	469, 023, 89	456, 778, 26
122, 080, 127, 33	114, 744, 707, 09	109, 661, 682, 11		
		76, 917, 212, 00		76, 369, 555.00
, 390, 500, 638. 51	2, 396, 813, 834. 92	2, 282, 598, 742, 96	2, 279, 493, 880. 07	2, 297, 143, 474. 27
•	16, 850, 000, 00 18, 672, 250, 00 73, 155, 984, 60 138, 705, 012, 46 64, 638, 322, 58 49, 418, 805, 69 7, 813, 880, 56 9, 742, 601, 42 11, 383, 792, 57 68, 403, 373, 32, 57 68, 403, 373, 24, 50 491, 067, 76 122, 080, 127, 33 75, 847, 995, 00 14, 045, 000, 00 16, 465, 785, 66	16, 850, 000, 00	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$

#### 1885.

D	MARCH 10.	MAY 6.	JULY 1.	OCTOBER 1.	DECEMBER 24.
Resources.	2,671 banks.	2,678 banks.	2,689 banks.	2,714 banks.	2,732 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$1,232,327,453,69	\$1,241,450,649,79	<b>\$1,257,655,547,92</b>	\$1,306,143,990,46	\$1,343,517,559,96
Bonds for circulation.	313, 106, 200, 00				
Londs for deposits	16, 815, 000, 00				
U.S. bonds on hand.	14, 607, 650, 00				
Other stocks and b'ds.	75, 152, 919, 35				
Due from res've ag'ts.	136, 462, 273, 26		132, 733, 904, 34	138, 378, 515. 15	
Due from nat'l banks.					
Duefrom State banks.	17, 572, 822, 65				
Real estate, etc	49, 699, 501, 42				
Current expenses	7, 877, 320, 27	7,096,268.06			
Premiums paid	12, 330, 437, 60	12, 358, 982. 70	12,690,663.41		
Cash items	11, 228, 856, 82				
Cl'g-house loan cert's.	1,530,000,00	1,430,000.00	1,380,000.00	1,110,000.00	
Clear'g-house exch'gs	59, 085, 781, 99	72, 259, 129, 39	113, 158, 675, 32	84, 926, 730. 76	92, 351, 296, 77
Bills of other banks	22, 013, 314, 00	26, 217, 171, 00	23, 465, 388, 00	23, 062, 765, 00	23, 178, 052, 00
Fractional currency	519, 529, 96	513, 200. 12	489, 927. 18	477,055.17	415, 082. 64
Trade dollars				1,605,763.69	1,670,961.77
Specie	167, 115, 873, 67			174, 872, 572. 54	165, 354, 352. 37
Legal-tender notes	71, 017, 322, 00	77, 336, 999, 00	79, 701, 352.00	69, 738, 119.00	67, 585, 466, 00
U.S. cert's of deposit.	22,760,000.00			18,800,000.00	
Due from U.S. Treas	15, 079, 935, 80	15, 473, 270. 84	14, 617, 897. 02	14, 897, 114. 24	
4		[			
Total	<b>2, 81</b> 2, 744, 247. 35	2, 346, 682, 452. 99	2, 421, 852, 016. 47	2, 432, 913, 002. 38	2, 457, 675, 256. 13

Danner	MARCH 1.	june 3.	AUGUST 27.	october 7.	DECEMBER 28.
Resources.	2,768 banks.	2,809 banks.	2,849 banks.	2,852 banks.	2,875 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$1,367,705,252,80	\$1,398,552,099,71	\$1,421,547,199,22	\$1,450,957,054.93	\$1,470,157,681,13
Bonds for circulation.					
Bonds for deposits	18,637,000.00	18, 810, 000.00	19, 984, 900. 00	20, 105, 900.00	21,040,900.00
U.S. bonds on hand	16,580,050.00	12,535,550.00	14, 368, 950.00	12, 326, 500.00	10,576,200.00
Otherstocks and b'ds.	80, 227, 388, 98	83, 347, 119, 93	82, 439, 901, 64	81, 825, 266, 40	81, 431, 000. 66
Due from res' ve ag'ts.	142, 805, 686, 91			140, 764, 579. 01	
Due from nat'l banks.	76, 933, 579. 67	77, 632, 198. 47	78,091,411.58	80, 526, 615. 77	
Due from State banks.	18, 834, 235, 88	17,720,924.26	18, 387, 215, 76	20, 140, 256. 27	21, 465, 427. 08
Real estate, etc	52, 262, 718, 07	53, 117, 564, 42			
Current expenses	7, 705, 850, 57	8, 684, 672, 33	5, 837, 175. 21	7, 438, 741. 12	
Premiums paid	12, 237, 689. 15				
Cash items	<b>1</b> 5, 135, 538, 48				13, 218, 973. 44
Cl'g-house loancert's.					
Clear'g-house exch'gs					
Bills of other banks	20, 503, 303, 00				
Fractional currency					
Trade dollars	1,681,530.65		1,857,041.56		
Specie	171, 615, 919. 39				
Legal-tender notes					
U.S. cert's of deposit					
5% fund with Treas	12, 953, 248. 20				
Due from U.S. Treas	1,513,019.67	1,416,892.00	1,599,303.36	2,592,042.94	975, 376. 96
Total	2, 494, 337, 129. 44	2, 474, 544, 481. 89	2, 453, 666, 930. 07	2, 513, 854, 751. 17	2,507,753,912.95

1884.

T 4 . 1 . 2224	MARCH 7.	APRIL 24.	JUNE 20.	SEPTEMBER 30.	DECEMBER 20.
Liabilities.	2,563 banks.	2,589 banks.	2,625 banks.	2,664 banks.	2,664 banks.
Capital stock	\$515, 725, 005.00	\$518,471,844.00	\$522, 515, 996.00	\$524, 271, 345.00	\$524,089,065.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	145, 741, 679. 90 63, 644, 861. 56		145, 763, 416. 17 70, 597, 487. 21	147, 055, 037, 85 63, 234, 237, 62	146, 867, 119, 06 70, 711, 369, 98
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation	298, 791, 610. 00 180, 589. 00	297, 506, 243. 00 180, 576. 00	295, 175, 334. 00 179, 666. 00	289, 775, 123. 00 179, 653. 00	280, 197, 043. 00 174, 645. 00
Dividends unpaid	1, 422, 901. 91	1, 415, 889. 58	1, 384, 686. 71	3, 686, 160. 33	1, 331, 421. 5
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U.S. dis officers.	1,046,050,167.90 9,956,875.24 3,856,461.66	11, 233, 495, 77	979, 020, 349, 63 10, 530, 759, 44 3, 664, 326, 13	975, 243, 795, 14 10, 367, 909, 92 3, 703, 804, 34	987, 649, 055. 66 10, 655, 803. 75 3, 749, 969. 86
Due to national banks Due to State banks	207, 461, 179, 63 88, 466, 363, 89			173, 979, 149. 80 72, 408, 206. 85	187, 296, 348. 30 72, 572, 384. 43
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Cl'g-house loan cert's.	6, 234, 202, 32 2, 968, 740, 50	7, 299, 284, 58 3, 193, 635, 20		11, 008, 595. 07 4, 580, 862. 15	8, 433, 724. 6 3, 415, 524. 0
Total	2, 390, 500, 638. 51	2, 396, 813, 834. 92	2, 282, 598, 742. 96	2, 279, 493, 880, 07	2, 297, 143, 474. 2

# 1885.

Tichilities	MARCH 10.	MAY 6.	JULY 1.	OCTOBER 1.	DECEMBER 24.
Liabilities.	2,671 banks.	2,678 banks.	2,689 banks.	2,714 banks.	2,732 banks.
Capital stock	\$524, 255, 151.00	\$525, 195, 577.00	\$526, 273, 602.00	\$527, 524, 410.00	\$529, 360, 725.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	145, 907, 800. 02 60, 296, 452. 56	145, 103, 776. 01 60, 184, 358. 12	146, 523, 799. 94 52, 229, 946. 61	146, 624, 642. 06 59, 335, 519. 11	150, 155, 549. 52 69, 229, 645. 82
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation	274, 054, 157. 00 162, 581. 00	273, 703, 047. 00 144, 498. 00	269, 147, 690. 00 144, 489. 00	268, 869, 597. 00 136, 898. 00	267, 430, 837. 00 133, 932. 00
Dividends unpaid	1, 301, 937. 73	2, 577, 236. 08	6, 414, 263. 98	3, 508, 325. 38	1, 360, 977. 27
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U.S. dis. officers.	996, 501, 647, 40 11, 006, 919, 47 3, 039, 646, 40	1, 035, 802, 188, 56 11, 690, 707, 52 3, 330, 522, 70	1, 106, 376, 516, 80 10, 995, 974, 68 3, 027, 218, 02	11,552,621.98	1, 111, 429, 914. 98 12, 058, 768. 36 3, 005, 783. 11
Due to national banks	205, 877, 203. 09	199, 081, 104. 40	203, 932, 800. 05	213, 534, 905. 08	216, 564, 533. 96
Due to State banks	82, 190, 567, 43	81, 966, 092. 25	88, 847, 454. 78	86, 115, 061. 25	85, 060, 162. <b>27</b>
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	6, 299, 722, 15 1, 850, 462, 10	5, 736, 012. 02 2, 167, 333. 33	5, 864, 000. 85 2, 074, 259. 76	8, 432, 792. 64 2, 191, 380. 16	9, 932, 828. 24 1, 951, 598. 60
Total	2, 312, 744, 247. 35	2, 346, 682, 452. 99	2, 421, 852, 016. 47	2, 432, 913, 002. 38	2, 457, 675, 256. 13

T / . 1. 272.2	MARCH 1.	JUNE 3.	AUGUST 27.	october 7.	DECEMBER 28.
Liabilities.	2,768 banks.	2,809 banks.	2,849 banks.	2,852 banks.	2,875 banks.
Capital stock	\$533, 360, 615.00	\$539, 109, 291. 72	\$545, 522, 598.00	\$548, 240, 730.00	\$550, 698, 675.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	152, 872, 349, 01 59, 376, 381, 80	153, 642, 934, 86 67, 662, 886, 02	157, 003, 875. 60 62, 211, 565. 63	157, 249, 190. 87 66, 503, 494. 72	159, 573, 479. 21 79, 298, 286. 13
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation		244, 893, 097. 00 132, 470. 00	238, 273, 685, 00 128, 336, 00		202, 078, 287. 00 115, 352. 00
Dividends unpaid	1, 534, 905. 58	1,526,776.66	1,863,303.62	2, 227, 810. 59	1, 590, 345. 06
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U.S. dis. officers .	1, 152, 660, 492, 06 12, 414, 566, 52 3, 019, 018, 72	13, 670, 721, 76	14, 295, 927, 74		1, 169, 716, 413. 13 13, 705, 700. 73 4, 276, 257. 85
Due to national banks	219, 778, 171. 80	204, 405, 273. 11	218, 327, 437. 33	218, 395, 950. 54	223, 842, 279. 46
Due to State banks	92, 663, 570. 46	90, 591, 102. 81	90, 366, 354. 90	90, 246, 483. 31	91, 254, 533. 23
Notes rediscounted	8, 376, 095. 20	8, 718, 911. 71	7, 948, 698. 27	10, 594, 176. 56	9, 159, 345. 79
Bills payable	1, 174, 874. 29	1, 145, 240, 26	1,381,095.01	2, 067, 693. 48	2, 444, 958. 36
Total	2, 494, 337, 129. 44	2, 474, 544, 481. 89	2, 453, 666, 930. 07	2, 513, 854, 751. 17	2, 507, 753, 912. 95

# 1887.

Descriptors	MARCH 4.	MAY 13.	AUGUST 1.	OCTOBER 5.	DECEMBER 7.
Resources.	2,909 banks.	2,955 banks.	3,014 banks.	3,049 banks.	3,070 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$1,515,534,674.67	\$1,560,291,810.73	\$1,560,371,741.05	\$1,587,549,133.76	\$1,583,941,484.96
Bonds for circulation.				189, 083, 100.00	186, 431, 900.00
Bonds for deposits	22, 976, 900, 00			27, 757, 000.00	42, 203, 000, 00
U.S. bonds on hand	9,721,450.00	8, 157, 250.00	7,808,000.00	6,914,350.00	6, 988, 550, 00
Otherstocks and b'ds.	87, 441, 034. 86		88, 374, 837, 99	88, 831, 009, 96	90, 775, 413, 31
Due from res've ag'ts.	163, 161, 181. 37	148, 067, 874, 43	140, 270, 155, 75	140, 873, 587. 98	132, 959, 765. 34
Due from nat'l banks.	86, 460, 829. 09	105, 576, 841. 99	299, 487, 767, 80	93, 302, 413, 94	
Due from State banks			30,952,187.86	22, 103, 677, 18	21, 995, 356, 41
Real estate, etc	55, 128, 600. 78				58, 825, 168. 16
Current expenses	8,064,292.40	7, 781, 151, 97	5, 158, 940. 86	8, 253, 890, 72	10,600,817.35
Premiums paid	15,537,721.22	16, 806, 431, 83	17, 353, 130. 17	17, 288, 771. 35	18, 797, 205, 79
Cash items	13, 308, 520, 04		16,914,070.02	14,691,373.38	13, 326, 455. 77
Clear'g-house exch'gs	89, 239, 194, 59	86, 829, 363, 73	128, 211, 628. 48	88, 775, 457. 99	85,097,380.41
Bills of other banks	22, 235, 206, 00	25, 188, 137, 00	22, 962, 737.00	21, 937, 884.00	23, 447, 294, 00
Fractional currency.	577, 878. 03	556, 186. 75	564, 266, 72	540, 594, 50	554, 906, 55
Trade dollars	1,803,661.40	184, 203. 08	63, 671. 97		328.09
Specie	171, 678, 906. 15			165, 085, 454. 38	159, 240, 643, 48
Legal-tender notes	66, 228, 158.00	79, 595, 088, 00	74, 477, 342.00	73, 751, 255, 00	75, 361, 975.00
U.S. cert's of deposit.	7,645,000.00		7,810,000.00	6, 190, 000. 00	6, 165, 000.00
5% fund with Treas	9, 280, 755. 33	8, 810, 585, 35			8, 168, 503. 20
Due from U.S. Treas.	1, 856, 195. 13	1, 113, 554, 81			
Total	2, 581, 143, 115. 05	2,629,314,022.42	2, 637, 276, 167. 72	2, 620, 193, 475. 59	2, 624, 186, 330, 55

#### 1888.

Весентово	FEBRUARY 14.	APRIL 30.	JUNE 30.	OCTOBER 4.	DECEMBER 12.
Resources.	3,077 banks.	3,098 banks.	3,120 banks.	3,140 banks.	3,150 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$1,584,170,370,51	\$1,606,397,923,95	\$1,628,124,564,83	\$1,684,180,624,27	\$1,676,554,863,67
Bonds for circulation.	181, 845, 450.00				
Bonds for deposits	56, 863, 000. 00				
U.S. bonds on hand	6, 450, 500, 00				
Other stocks and b'ds.	94, 153, 688, 97				
Due from res've ag'ts.	155, 341, 240. 86	146, 477, 902. 83			156, 587, 199, 27
Due from nat'l banks.	92, 980, 682, 48		101, 689, 774. 90	99,821,000.57	107, 175, 402, 59
Due from State banks	21,880,069.60	22,709,703.01	22,714,258.27	23, 767, 260. 53	24, 217, 165, 51
Real estate, etc	59, 366, 247, 85	60, 111, 356, 86			
Current expenses	6,531,237.71	9,843,637.81	5, 685, 313. 21	8, 498, 758. 28	11, 342, 192, 45
Premiums paid	19,779,498.56	19,501,481.06	18, 903, 434, 54		16, 681, 256, 56
Cash items	12, 255, 978. 69				14, 140, 858. 12
Clear'g-house exch'gs	73, 418, 037. 29	117, 270, 706. 86	74, 229, 763. 69	102, 439, 751. 67	91, 765, 292. 99
Bills of other banks	23, 145, 206.00		21, 343, 405. 00		
Fractional currency.			632, 602. 42	684, 268. 41	
Trade dollars	437.59				
Specie	<b>173</b> , 830, 614. 62				
Legal-tender notes	82, 317, 670, 00				
U.S. cert's of deposit.					
5% fund with Treas	7,993,189.22				
Due from U.S. Treas.	1,240,035.56	1,361,033.74	1,236,675.66	935, 799. 31	1, 246, 391. 04
Total	2, 664, 366, 304. 44	2, 732, 423, 198. 19	2, 731, 448, 016. 16	2, 815, 751, 341. 07	2,777,575,799.00

Воломическ	FEBRUARY 26.	MAY 13.	JULY 12.	SEPTEMBER 30.	DECEMBER 11.
Resources.	3,170 banks.	3,206 banks.	3,239 banks,	3,290 banks.	3,326 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand Other stocks and b'ds. Due from res've ag'ts. Due from State banks Real estate, etc Current expenses Premiums paid	156, 728, 200. 00 46, 384, 000. 00 6, 395, 000. 00 102, 215, 066. 01 192, 702, 196. 35 101, 327, 319. 18 24, 651, 712. 33 66, 248, 183. 93 7, 418, 190. 08 16, 729, 244. 88	149, 520, 850, 00 44, 882, 000, 00 6, 690, 800, 00 103, 030, 575, 31 187, 372, 295, 47 107, 991, 577, 44 26, 924, 218, 24 66, 855, 303, 68 8, 984, 846, 65 17, 058, 275, 44	147, 502, 200, 00 44, 832, 000, 00 6, 810, 100, 00 106, 712, 474, 80 192, 590, 073, 67 108, 999, 878, 96 25, 956, 516, 98 67, 377, 183, 12 3, 760, 961, 17 17, 126, 726, 31	146, 471, 700, 00 44, 063, 000, 00 4, 438, 200, 00 109, 313, 685, 01 189, 136, 281, 01 117, 869, 749, 37 28, 417, 511, 26 69, 377, 173, 73 8, 525, 924, 84 16, 613, 917, 93	143, 434, 700, 00 41, 681, 000, 00 3, 740, 350, 00 111, 344, 480, 32 164, 889, 765, 16 118, 206, 354, 91 28, 143, 681, 33 70, 694, 191, 37 11, 902, 368, 22 15, 847, 602, 85
Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks. Fractional currency Specie. Legal-tender notes. U.S. cert's of deposit 5% fund with Treas. Due from U.S. Treas	22, 411, 826, 00 717, 823, 63 182, 284, 803, 00 88, 624, 860, 00 13, 785, 000, 00	101, 452, 588, 54 25, 722, 720, 00 698, 369, 91 185, 176, 450, 86 97, 838, 385, 00 13, 355, 000, 00 6, 565, 205, 97	101, 552, 062, 67 24, 761, 487, 00 719, 278, 68 175, 903, 868, 98 97, 456, 832, 00 14, 890, 000, 00 6, 457, 820, 66	136, 783, 162, 26 20, 875, 528, 00 682, 034, 93 164, 326, 448, 84 86, 752, 093, 00 12, 945, 000, 00 6, 405, 058, 18	103, 719, 453, 43 20, 388, 807, 00 720, 462, 37 171, 089, 458, 10 84, 490, 894, 00 9, 045, 000, 00 6, 276, 659, 40
Total	2, 837, 406, 213. 93	2, 904, 922, 517. 45	2, 937, 976, 370. 24	2, 998, 290, 645, 91	2, 933, 676, 687. 23

Banks from October, 1863, to October, 1909-Continued.

1887.

Tiskilities	MARCH 4.	MAY 13.	AUGUST 1.	OCTOBER 5.	DECEMBER 7.		
Liabilities.	2,909 banks.	2,955 banks.	3,014 banks.	3,049 banks.	3,070 banks.		
Capital stock	\$555, 351, 765.00	\$565, 629, 068. 45	\$571, 648, 811.00	\$578, 462, 765.00	\$580, 733, 094. 49		
Surplus fund Undivided profits	164, 337, 132. 72 67, 248, 949. 16	167, 411, 521. 03 70, 153, 368. 11	172, 348, 398. 99 62, 294, 634. 02	173, 913, 440. 97 71, 451, 167. 02	175, 246, 408, 26 79, 899, 218, 06		
Nat'l-bank circulat'n. State-bank circulat'n.	186, 231, 498. 00 106, 100. 00	176, 771, 539. 00 98, 716. 00			164, 904, 094. 00 98, 676. 50		
Dividends unpaid	1, 441, 628. 17	1, 977, 314. 40	2, 239, 929. 46	2, 495, 127. 83	1, 343, 963. 9		
Individual deposits U.S. deposits Dep's U.S.dis. officers.	1, 224, 925, 698. 26 15, 233, 909. 94 4, 277, 187. 61	1, 266, 570, 537. 67 17, 556, 485. 93 3, 779, 735. 14	1, 285, 076, 978. 58 19, 186, 712. 77 4, 074, 903. 62	1, 249, 477, 126, 95 20, 392, 284, 03 4, 831, 666, 14	1, 235, 757, 941, 59 38, 416, 276, 87 4, 515, 024, 08		
Due to nat'l banks	249, 337, 482. 40	<b>244,</b> 575, 545. 12	235, 966, 622. 46	227, 491, 984, 15	223, 088, 927. 8		
Due to State banks	<b>103, 012,</b> 552. 48	102, 089, 438. 63	103, 603, 598. 14	102, 094, 625. 68	98, 809, 344. 60		
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	7, 556, 837, 10 2, 082, 374, 21	10, 132, 799. 64 2, 567, 953. 30	11, 125, 236, 08 2, 985, 987, 60	17, 312, 806. 39 4, 888, 439. 43	16, 268, 247. 74 5, 105, 112. 55		
Total	2, <b>5</b> 81, <b>14</b> 3, 115. 05	2, 629, 314, 022. 42	2, 637, 276, 167. 72	<b>2, 6</b> 20, 193, 475. 59	2, 624, 186, 330. 5		

# 1888.

T / . T / 11/4/	FEBRUARY 14.	april 30.	june 30.	OCTOBER 4.	DECEMBER 11.
Liabilities.	3,077 banks.	3,098 banks.	3,120 banks.	3,140 banks.	3,150 banks.
Capital stock	<b>\$</b> 582, <b>194</b> , <b>2</b> 63. 75	\$585, 449, 487. 75	\$588, 384, 018. 25	\$592,621,656.04	\$593, 848, 247. 29
Surplus fund Undivided profits	179, 533, 475. 38 66, 606, 930. 87	180, 053, 507, 27 78, 196, 768, 91	183, 106, 435. 70 70, 296, 173. 67	185, 520, 564. 68 77, 434, 426. 23	187, 292, 469, 97 88, 302, 639, 01
Nat'l-bank circulat'n. State-bank circulat'n.	159, 750, 193. 50 98, 652. 50		155, <b>313</b> , 353, 50 82, 372, 50		143, 549, 296. 50 82, 354. 50
Dividends unpaid	<b>1,</b> 534, 314. 51	1,766,496.41	7, 381, 894. 42	2, 378, 275. 70	1, 267, 930. 19
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers.	1, 251, 957, 844, 42 55, 193, 899, 19 4, 255, 362, 02	54, 691, 454, 69	1, 292, 342, 471, 28 54, 679, 643, 93 3, 690, 652, 65	1, 350, 320, 861, 11 52, 140, 562, 97 3, 993, 900, 51	1, 331, 265, 617. 08 46, 707, 010. 38 4, 415, 608. 41
Due to nat'l banks	241, 038, 499. 93	237, 056, 940. 91	248, 248, 440. 03	260, 697, 968. 60	252, 291, 134. 80
Due to State banks	105, 539, 405. 53	104, 502, 668. 21	109, 871, 372. 41	114, 936, 397. 15	108, 001, 606. 46
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	12, 866, 722. 85 3, 796, 739. 99	12, 724, 238. 71 4, 469, 076. 04	13, 096, 119, 55 4, 955, 068, 27	17, 305, 750, 61 6, 615, 813, 47	14,844,303.00 5,707,581.41
Total	2, 664, 366, 304. 44	2, 732, 423, 198. 19	2, 731, 448, 016, 16	2, 815, 751, 341. 07	2, 777, 575, 799. 00

77-1-774	FEBRUARY 26.	мач 13.	JULY 12.	SEPTEMBER 30.	DECEMBER 11.
Liabilities.	3,170 banks.	3,206 banks.	3,239 banks.	3,290 banks.	3,326 banks.
Capital stock	\$596, 569, 330. 70	\$599, 472, 742. 88	\$605,851,640.50	\$612,584,095.00	\$617, 840, 164. 67
Surplus fund Undivided profits	192, 458, 759. 90 76, 901, 041. 65	193, 746, 169. 52 83, 956, 827. 81	196, 911, 605, 90 72, 532, 956, 94	197, 394, 760, 55 84, 866, 869, 13	198, 508, 794, 14 97, 050, 091, 86
Nat'l-bank circulat'n. State-bank circulat'n.	137, 216, 136, 50 82, 347, 50		128, 867, 425, 00 81, 008, 50	128, 450, 600. 00 80, 410. 50	126, 039, 541. 30 81, 006. 50
Dividends unpaid	1,338,706.37	2,007,667.72	3, 517, 596. 07	3, 600, 054. 96	1, 289, 651. 13
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers.	1, 354, 973, 535. 80 43, 554, 480. 27 4, 544, 501. 55	1, 422, 042, 136. 92 42, 965, 811. 22 4, 136, 285. 33	1, 442, 137, 979, 08 43, 247, 864, 17 3, 451, 189, 34	41, 588, 613, 71	1, 436, 402, 685, 65 39, 224, 588, 51 4, 672, 950, 14
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks	289, 753, 579. 16 127, 751, 135. 48		295, 841, 107, 17 131, 383, 466, 80		267, 159, 449, 09 123, 713, 409, 48
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	9, 249, 531, 33 3, 913, 127, 72	10, 340, 502, 04 4, 083, 695, 14	10, 133, 196. 24 4, 019, 334. 53	16, 782, 511. 36 7, 196, 238. 34	15, 723, 378. 11 5, 970, 976. 65
Total	2, 837, 406, 213. 93	2, 904, 922, 517. 45	2, 937, 976, 370. 24	2, 998, 290, 645. 91	2, 983, 676, 687. 23

#### 1890.

Demonstra	FEBRUARY 28.	MAY 17.	JULY 18.	OCTOBER 2.	DECEMBER 19.
Resources.	3,383 banks.	3,438 banks.	3,484 banks.	3,540 banks.	3,573 banks.
Loans and discounts.	<b>\$1,844,978,433.06</b>	\$1,904,167,351.00	\$1,933,509,332,89	\$1,986,058,320,13	\$1,932,393,206,08
Bonds for circulation.	142, 531, 500.00				
Bonds for deposits	31,620,000.00	29, 893, 000, 00	29, 663, 000, 00	28, 386, 500, 00	
U.S. bonds on hand	5, 870, 550.00	5,591,800.00	5, 624, 350, 00	2, 297, 500.00	2,075,600.00
Otherstocks and b'ds.	116, 848, 501, 23	117, 051, 244, 07	116, 469, 536, 45		
Due from res ve ag'ts.	188, 064, 131, 93	183, 206, 306, 36	185, 821, 768.04		
Due from nat'l banks.	114, 379, 065, 00	113,600,039.35			
Due from State banks.	28, 800, 812, 21	28, 345, 930, 67	27, 311, 955.07	28, 485, 223, 32	
Real estate, etc	72, 566, 724, 91	74, 211, 949, 99	75, 657, 886, 82	76, 835, 316. 02	78, 060, 490, 13
Current expenses	9,038,138.73	9, 916, 955, 10			13, 434, 642, 44
Premiumspaid	14, 735, 693. 95	14, 450, 752, 21			
Cash items	15, 187, 240, 17	15, 443, 751, 65	13, 875, 200. 34	17, 201, 819, 17	
Clear'g-house exch'gs	112, 613, 788. 35	68, 428, 149, 94			88, 818, 299, 11
Cl'g-house loan cert's.			<b> </b>		13, 395, 249.00
Bills of other banks	21, 318, 480, 00	19,813,670.00	21, 184, 428, 00	18, 492, 392. 00	18, 832, 221.00
Fractional currency	807, 162, 57				
Specie	181, 546, 137, 80	178, 165, 494, 43	178, 604, 063, 56	195, 908, 858, 84	
Legal-tender notes	86, 551, 602, 00	88, 088, 992, 00	92, 480, 469, 00	80,604,731,00	
U. S. cert's of deposit.	8, 830, 000.00	8, 135, 000, 00	9, 825, 000, 00	6, 155, 000, 00	
5% fund with Treas	6, 191, 888, 87	6, 301, 510, 51	6, 305, 121, 98	6, 123, 597. 88	6,069,110,84
Due from U.S. Treas	855, 119.70	867, 223, 14	1,001,631.02		
		<del></del>			
Total	3, 003, 334, 970. 28	3, 010, 216, 220, 33	3, 061, 770, 825, 70	3, 141, 487, 494. 85	3,046,938,825,59

#### 1891.

D	FEBRUARY 26.	MAY 4.	JULY 9.	SEPTEMBER 25.	DECEMBER 2.
Resources.	3,601 banks.	3,633 banks.	3,652 banks.	3,677 banks.	3,692 banks.
Loans and discounts.		\$1,969,846,379.67	\$1,963,704,948.07		\$2,001,032,625.05
Bonds for circulation.					153, 838, 200, 00
Bonds for deposits	27, 904, 500, 00				
U.S. bonds on hand	3, 466, 250. 00				4, 279, 750.00
Other stocks and b'ds.	121, 099, 034, 59				128, 440, 959, 39
Due from res've ag'ts.	182, 645, 602. 94			193, 990, 323, 44	196, 319, 537, 81
Due from nat'l banks.	110,850,874.53	112,500,098.73	114, 471, 803. 70	115, 196, 682, 26	124, 827, 315, 25
Due from State banks.	27, 955, 862, 77	28, 172, 653, 23	27, 742, 727, 64	29, 471, 898, 95	32, 425, 379, 39
Real estate, etc	79, 096, 556, 48			83, 270, 122, 08	84,049,386.90
Current expenses	8, 396, 041. 93	11, 405, 934. 04	4, 624, 889. 19	9, 879, 231. 42	13, 279, 136, 79
Premiums paid	14, 491, 627. 05	14, 960, 592. 48	14,351,727.16	14,705,700.70	14, 695, 279, 96
Cash items	13, 349, 234, 66			13, 272, 545, 10	17, 939, 023, 04
Clear'g-house exch'gs	77, 828, 113. 56	126, 447, 384. 31	80, 305, 873, 21	122,039,882.10	108, 243, 483, 92
Cl'g-house loan cert's.					
Bills of other banks	19,076,085.00				20, 225, 104, 00
Fractional currency	864, 742. 88	830, 198. 62			837, 175. 54
Specie	<b>201</b> , 240, 362. 82				
Legal-tender notes	89, 400, 399. 00				
U.S. cert's of deposit.	11, 655, 000.00			15,720,000.00	8, 765, 000. 00
5% fund with Treas	6, 133, 544, 12				6, 682, 280. 10
Due from U.S. Treas	1, 100, 310. 19	729, 226. 35	1, 155, 473. 05	1,457,807.85	1,047,684.18
Total	3, 065, 002, 152. 30	3, 167, 494, 901. 17	3, 113, 415, 253. 79	3, 213, 080, 271. 02	3, 237, 866, 210. 07

	march 1.	MAY 17.	JULY 12.	SEPTEMBER 30.	DECEMBER 9.
Resources.	3,711 banks.	3,734 banks.	3,759 banks.	3,773 banks.	3,784 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$2,058,925,167.12	\$2,108,360,340.54	\$2,127,757,191.30	\$2,171,041,088.11	\$2,166,615,720.28
Bonds for circulation.					
Bonds for deposits	17, 416, 500.00	16, 386, 000.00		15, 282, 000, 00	15, 321, 000, 00
U.S. bonds on hand	4,638,190.00	5, 412, 000, 00	4,854,600.00	4, 882, 250.00	4, 148, 600.00
Other stocks and b'ds.	138, 055, 947. 09	144, 058, 062. 77	151, 125, 823. 17	154, 535, 514. 54	153, 648, 180. 71
Due from res've ag'ts.	256, 750, 998, 13				
Due from nat'l banks.					
Due from State banks.	32, 171, 053, 96	32,006,102,99			34, 403, 231, 75
Real estate, etc	85, 126, 961, 74	86, 562, 679. 31	86, 678, 315. 56	87, 861, 911. 86	88, 221, 052, 25
Current expenses	10, 340, 571, 29	11,574,071.41			14, 204, 970, 25
Premiums paid	14, 405, 799, 74	14, 390, 888. 43	13, 997, 560, 54	14,029,616.43	13, 913, 289, 71
Cash items	17, 644, 105. 99	15, 036, 575. 86	16, 849, 439, 46		
Clear'g-house exch'gs	129, 515, 655, 34			105, 522, 711. 81	110, 522, 668, 49
Bills of other banks	19, 765, 178, 00	22, 014, 231.00	21, 325, 840.00	19,557,474.00	20, 488, 781. 00
Fractional currency	924, 866, 86	924, 375, 50	939, 382. 87	934, 648. 37	893, 909, 82
Specie	230, 147, 968, 28	239, 044, 108. 15	229, 320, 480, 41	209, 116, 378, 69	209, 895, 260, 76
Legal-tender notes	99, 445, 735, 00			104, 267, 945, 00	102, 276, 335, 00
U.S. cert's of deposit.	24, 080, 000, 00	26, 405, 000, 00	23, 115, 000, 00	13, 995, 000, 00	6, 470, 000, 00
5% fund with Treas	6, 898, 132.04	6, 990, 517.09	7,092,591.94	7, 139, 564, 69	
Due from U.S. Treas					
Total	3, 436, 672, 358. 56	3, 479, 035, 128. 44	3, 493, 794, 586. 71	3, 510, 094, 897. 46	3, 480, 349, 667. 19

#### 1890.

	FEBRUARY 28.	MAY 17.	JULY 18.	OCTOBER 2.	DECEMBER 19.
Liabilities.	3,383 banks.	3,438 banks.	3,484 banks.	3,540 banks.	3,573 banks.
Capital stock	\$626, 598, 200.00	\$635,055,276.09	\$642,073,676.00	\$650, 447, 235.00	\$657, 877, 225.00
Surplus fund Individed profits	204, 433, 604. 19 85, 753, 976. 34	207, 136, 196. 13 94, 049, 477. 44		213, 563, 895. 78 97, 006, 685. 74	214, 965, 633. 63 111, 772, 985. 42
Nat'l-bank circulat'n. State-bank circulat'n.	123, 862, 282, 00 81, 003, 50	125, 791, 940. 00 77, 352. 50	126, 323, 880. 00 77, 335. 50	122, 928, 084, 50 77, 333, 50	
Dividends unpaid	1, 612, 499. 50	1,766,523.94	2,844,708.73	2, 876, 836. 34	1, 167, 262. 7
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis, officers.	1, 479, 986, 027, 48 28, 194, 911, 44 4, 277, 638, 17	1, 480, 474, 472. 32 27, 047, 519. 80 3, 672, 054. 34	27, 025, 610, 38	25, 118, 559. 39	24, 922, 263. 30
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks	297, 098, 933, 41 137, 067, 285, 29		288, 296, 836, 21 135, 305, 641, 11	285, 081, 259. 25 141, 350, 726. 21	253, 082, 126, 3 121, 438, 255, 5
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Cl'g-house loan cert's.	10, 371, 343, 29 3, 997, 265, 67		15, 027, 632, 53 7, 028, 049, 14	23,660,329.51 10,301,913.54	
Total	3, 003, 334, 970. 28	3, 010, 216, 220. 33	3, 061, 770, 825. 70	3, 141, 487, 494, 85	3, 046, 938, 825. 5

#### 1891.

	FEBRUARY 26.	MAY 4.	JULY 9.	SEPTEMBER 25.	DECEMBER 2.
Liabilities.	3,601 banks.	3,633 banks.	3,652 banks.	3,677 banks.	3,692 banks.
Capital stock	<b>\$662, 518, 459. 15</b>	\$667, 787, 406. 15	\$672, 903, 597. 45	\$677, 426, 870. 25	\$677, 356, 927.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	220, 515, 678. 70 95, 972, 506. 90	222, 491, 983. 46 101, 502, 654. 66			
Nat'l-bank circulat'n. State-bank circulat'n.	123, 112, 529. 00 76, 700. 50				
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers .	24, 923, 462, 24	1, 575, 506, 099. 18 24, 411, 606. 10	1, 535, 058, 568. 73 21, 523, 185. 64	1, 588, 318, 081, 37 15, 700, 672, 40	1, 602, 052, 766. 59 14, 478, 542. 91
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks	280, 514, 008. 37 142, 324, 866. 94		270, 744, 474. 60 137, 727, 372. 05		
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	17, 330, 630. 55 7, 456, 781. 57		19,719,695.08 8,067,812.86	21, 981, 952, 56 10, 778, 944, 87	
Other liabilities Cl'g-house loan cert's.	1, 144, 416. 46	285, 000. 00	•••••		1, 178, 586. 48
Total	3, 065, 002, 152. 30	3, 167, 494, 901. 17	3, 113, 415, 253. 79	3, 213, 080, 271. 02	3, 237, 866, 210. 07

Tickilities	MARCH 1.	MAY 17.	JULY 12.	SEPTEMBER 30.	DECEMBER 9.
Liabilities.	3,711 banks.	3,734 banks.	3,759 banks.	3,773 banks.	3,784 banks.
Capital stock	\$679, 970, 110.00	\$682, 232, 158.00	\$684,678,203.25	\$686,573,015.00	\$689,698,017.50
Surplus fund Undivided profits	234, 069, 984, 34 96, 574, 522, 85	235, 192, 004. 95 103, 376, 029. 20	238, 239, 970. 94 88, 227, 388. 88	238, 871, 424. 84 101, 652, 754. 66	239, 931, 932, 08 114, 603, 884, 52
Nat'l-bank circulat'n. State-bank circulat'n.	137, 627, 107, 25 75, 097, 50			143, 423, 298. 00 75, 076. 50	145, 669, 499. 00 74, 176. 50
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers.	1, 470, 937, 98 1, 702, 240, 957, 68 12, 757, 046, 94 3, 806, 323, 51	1, 743, 787, 545. 10 11, 911, 030. 77	1, 753, 339, 679, 86 10, 823, 973, 08	1, 765, 422, 983. 68 9, 828, 144. 24	1, 764, 456, 177. 11 9, 673, 349. 92
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks	372, 985, 405, 11 181, 688, 074, 58		367, 143, 324, 53 188, 683, 254, 94		
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	8, 517, 205, 36 3, 876, 404, 20	9, 090, 080. 27 3, 816, 163, 49	9, 181, 650. 14 4, 581, 163. 01	17, 132, 487. 71 6, 549, 163. 65	15, 775, 618. 63 9, 318, 249. 82
Other liabilities	1,013,181.26	1,092,506.20	498, 983. 87	1, 979, 746. 97	1,688,817.56
Total	3, 436, 672, 358. 56	3, 479, 035, 128. 44	3, 493, 794, 586. 71	3, 510, 094, 897. 46	3, 480, 349, 667. 19

# Aggregate Resources and Liabilities of the National ${f 1893}$ .

	MARCH 6.	MAY 4.	JULY 12.	october 3.	DECEMBER 19.
Resources.	3,806 banks.	3,830 banks.	3,807 banks.	3,781 banks.	3,787 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$2,159,614,092.48	\$2,161,401,858.59	\$2,020,483,671.04	<b>\$1</b> ,843,634,167.51	\$1,871,574,769,95
Bonds for circulation	170,096,550.00	172, 412, 550.00	176, 588, 050, 00	206, 463, 850.00	204, 809, 350.00
Bonds for deposits	15, 351, 000. 00	15, 261, 000. 00			14, 436, 000.00
U.S. bonds on hand	4, 372, 600.00				3,049,000.00
Other stocks and b'ds	153, 420, 770. 68	150, 747, 862. 86	149,690,701.61	148, 569, 950. 46	
Due from res've ag'ts.					
Due from nat'l banks.					
Due from State banks	30, 126, 300, 21				
Real estate, etc	89, 710, 408. 54	90, 033, 775. 48	89, 383, 276, 28	89, 151, 776. 08	92, 322, 060, 53
Current expenses	10, 992, 932, 60				
Premiums paid	13, 270, 691. 10				
Cash items	18, 755, 010, 52				
Clear'g-house exch's.					
Bills of other banks	18, 248, 706. 00			22, 402, 611. 00	21, 497, 840.00
Fractional currency.					
Specie	208, 341, 816. 42				
Legal-tender notes	90, 935, 774. 00				
U.S. cert's of deposit.	14,675,000.00				
5% fund with Treas	7,401,830.74				
Due from U.S. Treas	1, 322, 444. 60	1,556,891.28	1,019,074.42	1, 262, 749. 85	2, 029, 141. 92
Total	3, 459, 721, 235, 78	3, 432, 176, 697, 25	3, 213, 261, 731, 94	3, 109, 563, 284, 36	3, 242, 315, 326, 70

# 1894.

D	february 28.	may 4.	JULY 18.	OCTOBER 2.	DECEMBER 19.
Resources.	8,777 banks.	3,774 banks.	3,770 banks.	3,755 banks.	3,737 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits	200, 808, 850.00	200, 469, 250. 00	201, 335, 150.00	199, 642, 500.00	195, 735, 950.00
U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Other stocks, etc	17, 250, 150, 00 15, 606, 786, 13 174, 305, 552, 50	14, 805, 200. 00 15, 133, 458. 23	12, 875, 100.00 14, 930, 896.78	10, 662, 200, 00 14, 624, 279, 03	20, 760, 350. 00 16, 130, 000. 69
Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks. Due from State banks	94, 289, 433, 56 112, 672, 823, 41	95, 977, 811. 80 119, 303, 798. 52	96, 807, 490. 74 111, 775, 552. 18	97, 892, 136, 84 122, 479, 067, 98	98, 659, 789, 47 124, 798, 322, 39
Due from res've ag'ts. Cash items	246, 891, 926. 63 12, 633, 797. 31	257, 854, 100. 32 12, 549, 614. 34	258, 089, 227, 51 11, 865, 939, 23	248, 849, 607. 59 15, 576, 975. 25	234, 331, 340, 54 13, 051, 055, 46
Bills of other banks Fractional currency.	19,866,610.00 1,061,927.79	20, 754, 988. 00 1, 014, 037. 51	19,650,333.00 1,041,630.44	18, 580, 577. 00 952, 932. 95	18, 522, 596. 00 885, 072. 59
Specie Legal-tender notes U. S. cert's of deposit.	35, 045, 000. 00	146, 131, 292. 00 46, 030, 000. 00	138, 216, 318, 00 50, 045, 000, 00	120, 544, 028, 00 45, 100, 000, 00	119, 513, 472. 00 37, 090, 000. 00
5% fund with Treas Due from U.S. Treas	8, 751, 434, 40 2, 132, 772, 09	2, 301, 480. 28	1, 920, 783. 31	897, 645. 20	1, 289, 077. 14
Total	[3, 324, 734, 901. 89	3, 433, 342, 378. 08	3, 422, 096, 423. 33	3, 473, 922, 055. 27	3, 423, 474, 873. 11

	march 5.	MAY 7.	JULY 11.	SEPTEMBER 28.	DECEMBER 13.	
Resources.	3,728 banks.	3,711 banks.	3,715 banks.	3,712 banks.	3,706 banks.	
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation	\$1,965,375,368.94 195,787,200.00					
Bonds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand		28, 615, 550.00	15, 878, 000. 00	15, 328, 000. 00	15, 358, 000.00	
Premiums on bonds Other stocks, etc	16,511,917.36 196,927,758.03	17, 451, 432. 71	16, 440, 418. 57	16, 469, 109. 73	16, 698, 340. 04	
Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks.	101, 269, 482, 19	102, 014, 502. 36	102, 939, 146. 09	103, 771, 876. 79	104, 272, 211. 04	
Due from State banks Due from res've ag'ts.		30, 248, 003. 98	31, 089, 231. 72	30, 830, 482, 60	33, 341, 627, 38	
Cash items	12, 424, 519. 77	12,557,940.30	13, 598, 841. 41	13, 056, 424, 53	12, 939, 318, 30	
Bills of other banks Fractional currency.	18, 436, 845.00	19, 247, 043. 00	19, 402, 179.00	15, 537, 100.00	17, 114, 290, 00	
SpecieLegal-tender notes	220, 931, 641. 56	218, 646, 599, 80	214, 427, 194. 43	196, 237, 311.17	206, 712, 410. 23	
U.S. cert's of deposit.					31, 440, 000. 00	
Due from U.S. Treas	l					
Total	3, 378, 520, 536, 75	3, 410, 002, 491. 24	3, 470, 553, 307. 28	3, 423, 629, 343, <b>6</b> 3	3, 423, 534, 328. 26	

Banks from October, 1863, to October, 1909-Continued.

#### 1893.

** ****	march 6.	MAY 4.	JULY 12.	остовек 3.	DECEMBER 19.
Liabilities.	3,806 banks.	3,830 banks.	3,807 banks.	3,781 banks.	3,787 banks.
Capital stock	\$688,642,876.00	\$688,701,200.00	\$685, 786, 718. 56	\$678, 540, 338. 93	\$681, 812, 960.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	245, 478, 362, 77 103, 667, 550, 15		249, 138, 300, 30 93, 944, 649, 73	246, 750, 781, 32 103, 474, 662, 87	246, 739, 602. 09 a 100, 288, 668. 05
Int'l-bank circulation tate-bank circulation			155, 070, 821, 50 75, 072, 50	182, 959, 725. 90 75, 069. 50	179, 973, 150. 50 75, 059. 50
oividends unpaid	1, 350, 392. 19	2, 579, 556. 38	3, 879, 673. 50	2, 874, 697. 59	1, 217, 903. 99
ndividual deposits J. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers	1, 751, 439, 374, 14 9, 813, 762, 17 3, 927, 760, 44	9, 657, 243, 49	1,556,761,230.17 10,379,842.66 3,321,271.84		1,539,399,795.23 10,391,466.00 3,469,398.77
Oue to nat'l banks Oue to State banks	304, 785, 336, 62 166, 901, 054, 78		238, 913, 573, 51 125, 979, 422, 16	226, 423, 979, 06 122, 891, 098, 21	298, 805, 834, 56 151, 313, 715, 25
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Other liabilities	14, 021, 596, 43 18, 180, 228, 71 2, 913, 047, 88	21, 506, 247, 53	31, 381, 451. 27	21, 066, 737, 01 27, 426, 937, 54 31, 632, 352, 16	11, 465, 546, 18 14, 388, 362, 94 2, 973, 863, 64
Total	3, 459, 721, 235, 78	3, 432, 176, 697, 25	3, 213, 261, 731, 94	3 169 563 284 36	3, 242, 315, 326, 70

#### 1894.

	FEBRUARY 28.	MAY 4.	JULY 18.	OCTOBER 2.	DECEMBER 19.
Liabilities.	3,777 banks	3,774 banks.	3,770 banks.	3,755 banks.	3,737 banks.
Capital stock	\$678, 536, 910.00	\$675, 868, 815.00	\$671, 091, 165. 00	\$668,861,847.00	\$666, 271, 045.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	246, 594, 715. 96 86, 874, 385. 87	246, 314, 185. 63 89, 394, 262. 20	245, 727, 673. 71 84, 569, 294. 46	245, 197, 517. 60 88, 923, 564. 50	244, 937, 179. 48 a 95, 887, 436. 80
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation	174, 436, 269. 10 71, 483. 50		171, 714, 552, 50 66, 290, 50		
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks	343, 143, 745, 59 173, 942, 000, 98		352, 002, 081, 10 181, 791, 906, 23		334, 619, 221. 24 180, 345, 566. 56
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers	1, 536, 354. 03 1, 586, 800, 444. 50 9, 925, 967. 44 3, 648, 346. 71	1,670,958,769.07	1, 677, 801, 200. 85 11, 029, 017. 29	1, 728, 418, 819, 12	
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Other liabilities	7, 729, 558. 98 9, 234, 205. 50 2, 265, 513. 73	9, 224, 464. 78	8, 195, 566, 99 9, 999, 098, 81 2, 422, 567, 04	11, 453, 427, 95 12, 552, 277, 78 2, 938, 543, 20	7, 682, 509, 06 11, 471, 551, 05 2, 220, 523, 72
Total	3, 324, 734, 901. 89	3, 433, 342, 378. 08	3, 422, 096, 423, 33	3, 473, 922, 055. 27	3, 423, 474, 873. 11

T 7 - 1 12141	march 5.	may 7.	JULY 11.	SEPTEMBER 28.	DECEMBER 13.
Liabilities.	3,728 banks.	3,711 banks.	3,715 banks.	3,712 banks.	3,706 banks.
Capital stock	\$662, 100, 100.00	\$659, 146, 756.00	\$658, 224, 179. 65	\$657, 135, 498. 65	\$656, 956, 245.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	246, 180, 065. 97 83, 920, 338. 80		247, 782, 176, 23 81, 221, 960, 54	246, 448, 426, 38 a 90, 439, 924, 48	246, 177, 563, 58 94, 501, 758, 19
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation	169, 755, 091, 50 66, 173, 50		178, 815, 801. 00 66, 133. 50		185, 151, 344. 00 63, 504. 50
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks	314, 430, 137, 22 180, 970, 705, 84	313, 314, 314, 80 180, 360, 713, 93	336, 225, 956. 52 190, 447, 130. 70	320, 228, 677. 38 174, 708, 672. 88	302, 721, 578. 57 167, 303, 670. <b>19</b>
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers .	1,287,568.67 $1,667,843,286.28$ $24,563,195.79$ $3,491,787.60$	23, 501, 952. 80		9, 114, 372, 65	1,091,869.14 1,720,550,241.03 9,699,120.46 4,059,468.83
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Other liabilities	6, 853, 317, 73 13, 645, 026, 23 3, 413, 741, 62	8, 944, 917, 94 13, 603, 610, 99 5, 004, 703, 39			11, 359, 771, 49 20, 492, 304, 21 3, 405, 889, 12
Total	3, 378, 520, 536. 75	3, 410, 002, 491. 24	3, 470, 553, 307. 28	3, 423, 629, 343. 63	3, 423, 534, 328. 26

#### 1896.

<b>.</b>	FEBRUARY 28.	MAY 7.	JULY 14.	OCTOBER 6.	DECEMBER 17.
Resources.	3,699 banks.	3,694 banks.	3,689 banks.	3,676 banks.	3,661 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$1,966,211,736.86	\$1,982,886,364.29	\$1,971,642,011.65	\$1,893,268,839.31	\$1,901,160,110.13
Bonds for circulation.	215, 637, 100.00	225, 017, 500.00	227, 213, 650.00	237, 291, 650.00	239, 346, 340.00
Bonds for deposits	34, 922, 000.00	25, 573, 000.00	15, 928, 500.00	15, 793, 000. 00	15, 868, 000.00
U.S. bonds on hand	13, 210, 400.00	12, 491, 420.00	12, 835, 655. 00	9, 342, 500, 00	8, 406, 550.00
Prem's on U.S. b'nds.	18, 648, 677. 87	18, 875, 424, 94	17, 579, 015, 44	17, 629, 994. 81	
Stocks, securities, etc.	192, 036, 933, 71	190, 938, 097. 11	190, 262, 918, 13	188, 995, 352, 93	189, 701, 636. 53
Banking house, etc	78, 927, 684. 22	77, 975, 409, 98	78, 227, 350, 23	78,046,817.28	78, 325, 325, 39
Real estate, etc	26, 315, 910, 05	27,009,127.98	27, 221, 722, 40	27, 403, 155, 46	27, 736, 020, 74
Duefrom nat'l banks.	114, 676, 360, 32	114, 073, 966, 82	116, 328, 082, 38	111, 830, 935, 50	
Due from State banks			28, 388, 424, 79	29, 583, 299. 70	
Due from res've ag'ts.	189, 344, 601, 12	195, 752, 733, 58			219, 966, 660, 96
Cash items	12, 275, 771.88	12, 295, 435, 30	13,601,452.76	13, 913, 129, 68	13, 138, 402, 18
Clear'g-house exch's.	89, 996, 450, 95	85, 503, 719, 81	75, 926, 122, 93	76, 760, 416, 77	84, 976, 088. 68
Bills of other banks	16, 978, 271, 00	19, 183, 691, 00	17, 444, 746, 00	18,055,536.00	
Fractional currency.	1,019,409.50	986, 263, 57	999, 427, 31		925, 400. 25
Specie	196, 017, 459, 41	202, 373, 446, 22	203, 835, 449, 11		
Legal-tender notes	112, 507, 513.00				
U.S. cert's of deposit.	28, 735, 000, 00	28, 035, 000, 00			
5% fund with Treas	9, 231, 153, 24	9, 775, 478. 73			10, 411, 548, 86
Due from U.S.Treas	1,719,586,58				
.,					,,
Total	3, 347, 844, 198, 58	3, 377, 638, 822, 24	3, 353, 797, 075, 97	3, 263, 685, 313, 83	3, 367, 115, 772. 81
	, , -,	., , ,	, , ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	,,,	1.,,= 0,00=0=

# 1897.

D	march 9.	MAY 14.	JULY 23.	OCTOBER 5.	DECEMBER 15.
Resources.	3,634 banks.	3,614 banks.	3,610 banks.	3,610 banks.	3,607 banks.
Loans and discounts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Prem's on U. S. b'nds.	231, 610, 600. 00 16, 178, 250. 00 14, 251, 650. 00 17, 905, 674. 23	229, 419, 550, 00 16, 533, 000, 00 15, 858, 850, 00 17, 628, 105, 91	228, 439, 400, 00 16, 723, 500, 00 16, 738, 300, 00 17, 436, 215, 77	227, 483, 950, 00 17, 003, 000, 00 15, 487, 750, 00 17, 261, 220, 25	222, 020, 750, 00 45, 367, 100, 00 14, 915, 800, 00 18, 555, 489, 01
Stocks, securities, etc. Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks. Due from State banks	198, 277, 987, 54 78, 596, 856, 17 28, 049, 346, 48 133, 467, 636, 05 33, 366, 153, 18	78, 695, 971, 22 28, 507, 938, 81 140, 940, 788, 28	78, 973, 817, 93 28, 587, 539, 24 135, 587, 688, 08	79, 113, 954. 38 29, 303, 532. 43 155, 980, 447. 58	79, 254, 940, 92 29, 852, 102, 09 168, 825, 189, 92
Due from res've ag'ts. Cash items Clear'g-house exch's. Bills of other banks	258, 430, 252, 48 11, 635, 233, 17	251, 948, 640. 36 12, 000, 494. 26 84, 350, 553. 37 19, 476, 047. 00	275, 755, 165, 39 12, 017, 815, 47 89, 457, 189, 73 20, 606, 097, 00	297, 017, 805, 64 15, 535, 418, 93 112, 305, 535, 60 20, 575, 420, 00	309, 569, 861, 34 14, 933, 428, 42 118, 415, 838, 07 18, 859, 116, 00
Fractional currency . Specie	1, 019, 633, 33 233, 948, 862, 64 118, 637, 852, 00 67, 695, 000, 00	236, 076, 383, 45 120, 554, 992, 00 53, 590, 000, 00	240, 922, 601, 61 126, 511, 020, 00 46, 085, 000, 00	239, 387, 702. 05 107, 219, 929. 00 42, 275, 000. 00	925, 465, 16 252, 163, 552, 93 112, 564, 875, 00 45, 840, 000, 00
5% fund with Treas Due from U.S. Treas Total	$   \begin{array}{r}     10,310,351.79 \\     1,293,479.54 \\ \hline     3,446,038,799.13 \end{array} $		1,819,922.93	1, 180, 539. 48	1, 442, 901. 40

D	FEBRUARY 18.	MAY 5.	JULY 14.	SEPTEMBER 20.	DECEMBER 1.
Resources.	3,594 banks.	3,586 banks.	3,582 banks.	3,585 banks.	3,590 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$2,152,171,680.84	\$2,109,773,386.60	<b>\$2,163,681,938.1</b> 6	\$2,172,519,610.54	
Overdrafts					22,674,456.74
Bondsfor circulation.					
Bonds for deposits	34, 760, 500, 00				
U.S. bonds on hand	13, 184, 500. 00				
Prem's on U.S. b'nds.					
Stocks, securities, etc.	230, 346, 748. 92				
Banking house, etc	78, 894, 056. 33				
Real estate, etc	30, 119, 511. 21	30, 326, 045. 27	30, 186, 270. 70		
Due from nat'l banks.	170, 808, 109. 97	152, 372, 153, 15	161, 138, 722, 49		
Due from State banks					
Due from res've ag'ts.	360, 277, 020. 45				
Cash items	13, 100, 061, 68				
Clear'g-house exch's.					
Bills of other banks	18,600,745.00				
Fractional currency.	1,040,901.73	1,057,060.71	1,093,904.16	1,023,834.03	1,016,620.94
Specie	271, 377, 925. 61				
Legal-tender notes	120, 265, 185, 00	119,058,681.00	114, 914, 997. 00	110, 038, 300. 00	117, 845, 702.00
U.S. cert's of deposit.	49, 250, 000, 00	23, 975, 000. 00	20, 385, 000. 00	16, 810, 000. 00	17, 905, 000, 00
5% fund with Treas	9, 315, 860, 62	9, 520, 530, 82	9,601,066.56	9, 795, 055, 25	10, 484, 284, 11
Due from U.S. Treas	1, 535, 292. 19	1,064,313.04	11, 033, 427. 06	4, 019, 551. 74	2, 181, 696, 22
Total	3, 946, 947, 114. 41	3, 869, 966, 858. 21	3, 977, 675, 445. 17	4, 003, 511, 044. 87	4, 813, 394, 519. 10

#### 1896.

Y 1 - 1-21242	FEBRUARY 28.	MAY 7.	JULY 14.	OCTOBER 6.	DECEMBER 17.
Liabilities.	3,699 banks.	3,694 banks.	3,689 banks.	3,676 banks.	3,661 banks.
Capital stock	\$653, 994, 915. 00	\$652,089,780.97	\$651, 144, 855.00	\$648, 540, 325.00	\$647, 186, 395.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	247, 178, 188. 87 87, 041, 526. 42	247, 546, 067, 10 89, 378, 085, 39	248, 368, 423. 63 83, 483, 208. 76		247, 339, 567. 15 95, 792, 337. 25
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation	187, 217, 372, 50 61, 071, 50				210, 689, 985, 00 60, 393, 50
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks	285, 976, 811, 90 162, 394, 344, 71			269, 043, 386, 73 146, 058, 794, 35	317, 860, 025, 69 168, 635, 982, 46
Dividends unpaid	1, 233, 515, 47	2,069,104.01	2, 833, 357. 12	1, 665, 571. 90	952, 120. 99
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers		21, 015, 358, 71	12,556,149.50	11,091,241.86	11, 822, 671, 29
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Other liabilities	11, 465, 835, 06 20, 104, 667, 81 9, 296, 233, 38	17, 137, 274, 80	15, 920, 902. 16	20, 431, 426, 62	12, 805, 832, 18
Total	3, 347, 844, 198. 58	3, 377, 638, 822. 24	3, 353, 797, 075. 97	3, 263, 685, 313. 83	3, 367, 115, 772. 81

# 1897.

T. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1	MARCH 9.	MAY 14.	JULY 23.	october 5.	DECEMBER 15.
Liabilities.	3,634 banks.	3,614 banks.	3,610 banks.	3,610 banks.	3,607 banks.
Capital stock	\$642, 424, 195.00	\$637,002,395.00	\$632, 153, 042. 00	\$631, 488, 095.00	\$629, 655, 365. 00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	247, 130, 031. 97 86, 584, 884. 53		246, 403, 782. 15 83, 863, 440. 17	246, 345, 020. 33 88, 406, 980. 50	
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation	202, 655, 403, 00 60, 391, 50			198, 920, 670, 00 60, 380, 50	
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks	369, 287, 235, 31 194, 150, 435, 33		388, 117, 906. 89 208, 876, 900. 43		445, 061, 154, 89 2 <b>3</b> 2, 877, 503, 25
Dividends unpaid	1,003,095.71	1, 429, 450. 89	1,800,659.07	1,783,051.38	943, 274. 07
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers	11,980,940.53	12, 128, 991. 74	12, 922, 506, 63	12,081,247.69	
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Other liabilities	4, 721, 144, 28 11, 093, 938, 89 2, 378, 127, 07	10, 832, 409. 03	9, 625, 115. 06	12, 549, 510. 47	7, 722, 623. 78
Total	3, 446, 038, 799. 13	3, 492, 411, 995. 80	3, 563, 408, 053. 94	3, 705, 133, 707. 71	3, 829, 213, 776. 00

Liabilities.	FEBRUARY 18.	MAY 5.	JULY 14.	SEPTEMBER 20.	DECEMBER 1.
Liabilities.	3,594 banks.	3,586 banks.	3,582 banks.	3,585 banks.	3,590 banks.
Capital stock	\$628, 890, 320.00	\$624, 471, 670.00	\$622,016,745.00	\$621, 517, 895, 00	\$620, 516, 245.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	248, 484, 530. 31 86, 143, 789. 31	247, 695, 979. 44 90, 320, 999. 16	247, 935, 215. 65 85, 036, 427. 50		246, 695, 552. 28 94, 403, 831. 31
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation	184, 106, 322. 00 56, 018. 50		189, 866, 298. 50 56, 007. 50	194, 483, 765, 50 55, 907, 50	
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks Due to reserve agents.	504, 980, 175, 82 259, 972, 293, 60		467, 634, 068. 18 252, 182, 773. 37	446, 417, 454, 05 251, 917, 900, 89	
Dividends unpaid	1,071,997.92	2,000,238.18	2, 704, 832, 25	1,008,410.82	1, 243, 005. 18
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers	1, 982, 660, 933. 15 27, 562, 931. 73 3, 870, 835. 81	23, 095, 935, 89	48, 081, 038. 95	70, 187, 368. 12	88, 324, 695. 73
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Other liabilities	2, 681, 072. 89 5, 579, 549. 06 10, 886, 344. 31	9, 288, 156, 89	9, 283, 285. 11	11, 283, 332. 33	6,076,208.25
Total	3, 946, 947, 114. 41	3, 869, 966, 858, 21	3, 977, 675, 445. 17	4,003,511,044.87	4, 313, 394, 519. 10

#### 1899.

D	FEBRUARY 4.	APRIL 5.	JUNE 30.	SEPTEMBER 7.	DECEMBER 2.
Resources.	3,579 banks.	3,583 banks.	3,583 banks.	3,595 banks.	3,602 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$2,299,041,947,32	\$2,403,410,895,66	\$2,492,230,584.52	\$2,496,751,251.11	\$2,479,819,494,90
Overdrafts	18,542,345,20	17, 945, 729, 63	15, 724, 395, 38	19, 231, 907, 24	33, 681, 370, 97
Bonds for circulation.	235, 209, 290, 00	233, 731, 140, 00	228, 870, 310, 00	229, 639, 610, 00	234, 403, 460, 00
Bonds for deposits	89, 100, 240, 00	89, 200, 540, 00	78, 497, 040, 00	80, 976, 980.00	81, 265, 940, 00
U. S. bonds on hand.	25, 028, 370, 00	22, 154, 400, 00	21,031,310.00	19, 328, 220, 00	17, 717, 840, 00
Prem's on U.S. b'nds.	19,061,207,41	18, 569, 916. 95	17, 715, 752. 92	17, 626, 212, 72	17, 375, 215, 21
Stocks, securities, etc.	276, 704, 595, 54	300, 281, 257, 80	305, 428, 927, 40	320, 437, 066, 36	325, 490, 163, 55
Banking house, etc	79, 173, 842, 32	79,006,522,33	78, 905, 167, 54	79,064,021.51	79, 446, 858, 81
Real estate, etc	30, 583, 528, 03	30, 900, 209, 90	30, 477, 935. 92	30, 255, 465, 34	29, 662, 473, 64
Due from nat'l banks.	203, 074, 179, 21	213, 213, 074, 25		212, 431, 744, 50	198, 611, 069, 85
Due from State banks.	60, 391, 784, 03	58, 340, 492, 61	56, 634, 310. 02	59, 288, 465, 86	60, 155, 021, 84
Due from res've ag'ts.	432, 035, 501. 85	412, 677, 297. 19	406,668,464.82	414, 126, 660, 44	345, 556, 047, 73
Cash items	17,056,884.10	18, 806, 769, 38	25, 631, 637. 24	17, 414, 999, 52	21, 432, 440, 94
Clear'g-house exch's.	75, 672, 644, 30			154, 800, 514, 95	90, 514, 921, 48
Bills of other banks	20, 650, 964. 00	20,711,021.00	19,557,261.00	20, 077, 605, 00	17, 522, 237.00
Fractional currency	1, 107, 636, 03	1, 109, 785, 32	1, 107, 699, 27	1, 121, 297, 56	1,013,122.40
Specie	371, 843, 494, 95	364, 162, 552, 89	356, 822, 046, 19	338, 571, 383, 83	314, 825, 376, 60
Legal-tender notes	116,003,066.00	110, 235, 423, 00	116, 337, 935. 00	111, 214, 651.00	
U.S. cert's of deposit.	20, 140, 000.00	19,820,000.00	18,590,000.00	16,540,000.00	13,055,000.00
5% fund with Treas	10, 286, 903. 25	10, 306, 883, 84			
Due from U.S. Treas.	2, 174, 649. 66				
Total	4,403,883,073.20	4, 639, 138, 160. 36	4, 708, 833, 904. 84	4, 650, 355, 133. 44	4, 475, 343, 923. 55

# 1900.

	FEBRUARY 13.	APRIL 26.	JUNE 29.	SEPTEMBER 5.	DECEMBER 13.
Resources.	3,604 banks.	3,631 banks.	3,732 banks.	3,871 banks.	3,942 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$2,481,579,945.35	\$2,566,034,990.40	\$2,623,512,200.73	\$2,686,759,642.57	\$2,706,534,643.35
Overdrafts	23, 503, 096, 37	19,064,580.79	20, 724, 992. 72	23, 130, 598, 65	41, 682, 539, 65
Bonds for circulation.	236, 283, 870.00	265, 340, 570, 00	282, 424, 040, 00	294, 890, 130, 00	306, 622, 180, 00
Bonds for deposits	111, 515, 980, 00	112, 251, 540, 00	107, 348, 780, 00	102, 811, 380.00	101, 414, 820, 00
U.S. bonds on hand.	15, 456, 700.00	19, 677, 390, 00	17, 019, 180.00	11,047,870.00	10,024,920.00
Prem's on U.S. b'nds.			10, 875, 434, 89	9, 951, 815, 46	8, 488, 368, 83
Stocks, securities, etc.				367, 255, 545, 79	
Banking house, etc	79, 520, 503, 18	79, 517, 387, 53	80, 223, 848, 70	81, 209, 233, 26	
Real estate, etc	28, 701, 933, 42	27, 682, 919, 21	27, 180, 350. 84	26,002,369.21	26, 006, 292, 42
Due from nat'l banks.	200, 720, 520, 60	200,099,719.04			244, 577, 101, 40
Due from State banks.	54, 057, 565, 96	58, 484, 523. 94	62, 882, 655, 18	64, 972, 431, 52	73, 682, 522. 19
Due from res've agt's.	375, 117, 371, 13	404, 956, 529, 08	412, 781, 260, 09	450, 714, 269, 48	417, 722, 712, 14
Int'l-revenue stamps.	. <b></b>	1,345,914.68	1, 425, 146, 42	1, 470, 910. 83	1, 448, 459, 90
Cash items	22,517,303.00	16, 170, 099, 21	21, 136, 118.30	19,749,086.17	19, 342, 532, 03
Clear'g-house exch's.	186,011,991.55	<b>1</b> 47, 354, 817. 86	159, 189, 425, 34	124, 517, 116, 87	183, 475, 503, 48
Bills of other banks	19,736,286.00			25, 416, 666, 00	24, 703, 730, 00
Fractional currency.	1, 226, 162, 29	1, 219, 635, 40	1, 230, 421, 28	1, 241, 387, 03	1, 257, 946, 37
Specie	339, 577, 824, 70	358, 051, 069, 27	356, 013, 709. 08	373, 328, 410, 71	359, 672, 224, 06
Legal-tender notes	122, 466, 493.00	139, 838, 063, 00	143, 756, 522, 00	145, 046, 493, 00	141, 284, 945. 00
U.S. cert's of deposit.	14,500,000.00	6,360,000.00	3, 194, 000. 00	2,085,000.00	850,000.00
5% fund with Treas	10, 306, 422, 72	11,911,754.14			
Due from U.S. Treas.	1,595,729.53	2,036,250.32	2,881,160.22	1, 620, 093. 71	2, 610, 830. 45
Total	4, 674, 910, 713. 09	4,811,956,048.64	4, 944, 165, 623. 87	5, 048, 138, 499, 29	5, 412, 089, 692, 52

D	FEBRUARY 5.	APRIL 24.	JULY 15.	SEPTEMBER 30.	DECEMBER 10.
Resources.	3,999 banks.	4,064 banks.	4,165 banks.	4,221 banks.	4,291 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$2,814,388,346.45	\$2,911,526,276.00	\$2,956,906,375.97	\$3,018,615,918.40	\$3,038,255,447.04
Overdrafts	36, 693, 829. 29	28, 036, 550, 54	24, 147, 213. 49	33, 086, 161. 88	
Bonds for circulation.	317, 916, 330.00	323, 511, 830. 00	326, 971, 080. 00		
Bonds for deposits	101,749,780.00	102, 111, 450.00	105, 327, 250. 00		
U.S. bonds on hand	11,073,370.00	10,734,410.00	9, 381, 190, 00	7, 896, 560, 00	7, 953, 600, 00
Prem's on U.S. b'nds.	8, 237, 153, 25	8,520,701.77	8,888,885.62	10, 015, 978. 16	10, 363, 461. 74
Stocks, securities, etc.	391, 438, 492. 25	420, 630, 992. 16	435, 002, 188, 20	448, 614, 538. 31	451, 580, 561. 70
Banking house, etc	82, 596, 860, 68	83, 961, 147, 73	84, 647, 346, 34	86, 141, 913. 02	87, 091, 224, 82
Real estate, etc	25, 363, 718. 81	25, 032, 667. 95	23, 892, 105, 54	23, 098, 722, 53	22, 962, 670. 30
Due from nat'l banks.	246, 655, 587. 90	255, 347, 521, 14	262, 567, 988, 13	256, 513, 214, 43	274, 882, 707, 30
Duefrom State banks.	72, 320, 663, 40	72, 224, 719, 20	71, 581, 761. 27	71, 881, 186, 46	76, 633, 734. 67
Due from res've ag'ts.	472, 178, 337, 12	480, 032, 111, 19	454, 077, 288, 44	456, 638, 517, 75	432, 958, 827. 93
Int'l-revenue stamps.		1, 117, 213, 16	680, 696, 18	600, 139, 12	553, 372. 26
Cash items	18,611,077.60	21,693,900,87	25, 213, 997, 97	26, 706, 693, 58	22, 625, 246, 40
Clear'g-house exch's.	238, 845, 632, 12	290, 162, 041, 82	300, 689, 828. 04		253, 419, 892, 83
Bills of other banks	24, 978, 528, 00	26, 465, 478.00	25, 258, 411, 00	23,681,783.00	24, 957, 145, 00
Fractional currency.	1, 375, 719, 53	1,346,361.86	1,311,546.36		
Specie		386, 773, 692. 21	371,085,543.02	376, 681, 871.13	369, 652, 498, 24
Legal-tender notes	152, 386, 332, 00	159, 324, 246, 00	164, 929, 624, 00	151, 018, 751, 00	151, 118, 358.00
U.S. cert's of deposit.		3,760,000,00		11,855,000.00	15, 936, 850, 64
5% fund with Treas	15, 423, 179, 99	15, 811, 356, 03	15, 933, 782, 54	16, 104, 962, 69	2, 343, 643. 16
Due from U.S. Treas.	2, 444, 169. 96			1,743,751.88	
Total	5, 435, 906, 257. 78	5, 630, 794, 367. 15	5, 675, 910, 042. 63	5, 695, 347, 294, 96	5, 722, 730, 635. 49

Banks from October, 1863, to October, 1909—Continued.

#### 1899.

T !- 1. : 124 !	FEBRUARY 4.	APRIL 5.	JUNE 30.	SEPTEMBER 7.	DECEMBER 2.
Liabilities.	3,579 banks.	3,583 banks.	3,583 banks.	3,595 banks.	3,602 banks.
Capital stock	\$608, 301, 245.00	\$607, 262, 570, 00	\$604, 865, 327.00	\$605, 772, 970.00	\$606, 725, 265.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	247, 522, 450, 02 86, 439, 845, 17		248, 146, 167. 55 94, 175, 584. 64	248, 449, 234, 99 102, 066, 430, 50	250, 367, 691. <b>89</b> 113, 958, 857. <b>25</b>
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation			199, 358, 382. 50 53, 108. 50		204, 925, 357. 50 53, 104. 50
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks Due to reserve agents.	581, 913, 363, 42 312, 136, 056, 50 19, 051, 200, 21	333, 177, 342. 39	576, 773, 940. 28 334, 064, 533. 98 21, 566, 392. 57		502, 595, 827. 29 293, 721, 662. 94
Dividends unpaid	1, 455, 443.30	1, 932, 494. 28	7, 735, 327. 07	1, 137, 392. 24	1, 184, 368. 99
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U.S. dis. officers.	2, 232, 193, 156, 59 81, 120, 873, 13 5, 502, 537, 62		2, 522, 157, 508. 99 70, 481, 616. 36 5, 831, 775. 01	72, 826, 840. 37	2, 380, 610, 361, 43 73, 866, 941, 90 6, 158, 557, 45
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Other liabilities	1,752,621,33 3,383,891.06 19,421,092.85	5, 675, 587. 74	2, 154, 782. 17 6, 078, 284. 70 15, 391, 173. 52		13, 546, 905. 23
Total	4,403,883,073.20	4,639,138,160.36	4,708,833,904.84	4, 650, 355, 133. 44	4, 475, 343, 923. 55

#### 1900.

T 1 1 11/1/	FEBRUARY 13.	APRIL 26.	JUNE 29.	SEPTEMBER 5.	DECEMBER 13.
Liabilities.	3,604 banks.	3,631 banks.	3,732 banks.	3,871 banks.	3,942 banks.
Capital stock	<b>\$613,084,465.00</b>	\$617,051,455.00	\$621,536,461.45	\$630, 299, 030. 72	\$632, 353, 405.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	252, 869, 088, 57 111, 003, 876, 32	<b>25</b> 3, 724, 596, 35 <b>1</b> 30, 032, 604, 44		261, 874, 067, 84 127, 594, 908, 82	
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation	204, 912, 546, 00 53, 099, 50				
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks Due to savings banks. Due to reserve agents.	536, 997, 249, 32 318, 875, 604, 55		227, 647, 423, 64 232, 428, 059, 69	215, 898, 530. 98	244, 141, 379. 79 179, 697, 906. 01
Dividends unpaid	1, 261, 321. 50	1, 497, 651. 23	1, 672, 863, 51	1, 171, 983. 39	975, 675, 14
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers.	2, 481, 847, 035, 62 103, 781, 155, 23 5, 484, 822, 76	102, 791, 876. 41	92, 566, 799. 37	87, 596, 246, 77	87, 992, 782, 73
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Other liabilities	3, 695, 152, 31 7, 670, 595, 17 33, 374, 701, 24		12, 632, 568. 80	10, 645, 714. 14	10, 887, 991.14
Total	4, 674, 910, 713. 09	4, 811, 956, 048. 64	4, 944, 165, 623. 87	5, 048, 138, 499, 29	5, 142, 089, 692, 52

Liabilities.	FEBRUARY 5.	APRIL 24.	JULY 15.	SEPTEMBER 30.	DECEMBER 10.
Liapinites.	3,999 banks.	4,064 banks.	4,165 banks.	4,221 banks.	4,291 banks.
Capital stock	\$634, 696, 505. 00	\$640,778,600.00	\$645,719,099.00	\$655,341,880.00	\$665, 340, 664. 00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	266, 520, 594, 87 132, 938, 589, 86	267,810,239.88 148,216,895.69	274, 194, 175, 90 142, 545, 641, 99		287, 170, 337, 92 161, 724, 941, 55
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation	309, 466, 046, 50 52, 231, 50		319, 008, 811. 00 52, 231. 50		319, 437, 312. 00 51, 874. 50
Due to national banks Due to State banks Due to savings banks. Due to reserve agents.	655, 570, 230, 93 273, 029, 869, 25 247, 780, 356, 05 28, 684, 680, 76	278, 719, 623, 71 241, 900, 371, 68	645, 038, 393, 50 275, 928, 820, 01 250, 222, 981, 04 35, 626, 197, 50	293, 275, 148, 49 220, 381, 919, 00	629, 684, 437, 98 289, 161, 149, 99 217, 706, 288, 40 32, 086, 013, 31
Dividends unpaid	1, 407, 607. 28	905, 578. 29	2,555,706.84	3, 621, 615. 33	977, 358. <b>60</b>
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers.	2,753,969,721.62 88,709,088.92 6,323,688.13	89, 681, 990, 21	2,941,837,428.77 $93,825,077.82$ $5,247,189.30$		104, 167, 621. 42
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Other liabilities	3, 439, 066, 78 7, 347, 556, 38 25, 970, 423, 95	7, 902, 488. 94	5, 899, 668, 67 11, 751, 607, 69 26, 457, 012, 10	17, 648, 405. 12	5, 974, 187, 21 16, 103, 380, 91 23, 145, 864, 97
Total	5, 435, 906, 257. 78	5, 630, 794, 367. 15	5, 675, 910, 042, 63	5, 695, 347, 294, 96	5, 722, 730, 635. 49

#### 1902.

December	FEBRUARY 25.	APRIL 30.	JULY 16.	SEPTEMBER 15.	NOVEMBER 25.
Resources.	4,357 banks.	4,423 banks.	4,535 banks.	4,601 banks.	4,666 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$3,128,627,094 44	\$3,172,757,485.31	\$3,221,859,631.21	\$3,280,127,480,69	\$3,303,148,091,17
Overdrafts	32, 314, 886, 87		24, 657, 222. 96		
Bonds for circulation.	320, 978, 280, 00	316, 271, 180, 00	316, 138, 980, 00	324, 253, 760.00	
Bonds for deposits	114,055,360.00	120, 561, 030, 00	124, 408, 250.00		
Otherbonds for d'psts	. <b></b>		<b></b>		19, 705, 749, 84
U.S. bonds on hand	10,082,240.00	7,716,980.00	7,896,350.00	8,008,100.00	
Prem's on U.S. bonds.	10, 739, 048, 09		11, 529, 454, 50		
Bonds, securities, etc.	458, 744, 961. 01				
Banking house, etc	87, 883, 087, 12				
Real estate, etc	22, 244, 924, 08	22, 685, 159, 01	21, 964, 808, 89		
Due from nat'l banks.	265, 712, 742, 40	260, 842, 095, 07	266, 665, 842, 49		
Due from State banks.					
Due from res've agt's.	490, 303, 538, 15				
Int'l-revenue stamps.					
Cash items	20, 437, 030, 53	26, 236, 728, 75	22, 305, 546, 99		
Clear'g-house exch's.	196, 618, 118, 24	290, 651, 830. 99			
Bills of other banks	23, 483, 765, 00	24, 919, 204, 00			
Fractional currency					
Specie	407, 082, 162, 41			366, 236, 120. 02	
Legal-tender notes	154, 682, 692, 00				
5% fund with Treas	15, 627, 825. 02				
Due from U.S. Treas.					
Total	5, 843, 048, 720. 14	5, 962, 135, 451. 77	6,008,754,975.52	6, 113, 928, 912. 50	6, 104, 091, 916. 46

# 1903.

D	FEBRUARY 6.	APRIL 9.	JUNE 9.	SEPTEMBER 9.	NOVEMBER 17.
Resources.	4,766 banks.	4,845 banks.	4,939 banks.	5,042 banks.	5,118 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$3,350,897,744,63	\$3,403,217,618,96	\$3,415,045,751,01	\$3,481,446,772.04	\$3,425,085,581,26
Overdrafts	35, 721, 746, 57				
Bonds for circulation.	342,071,460.00				
Bonds for deposits	134, 339, 030, 00				
Other bonds for d'psts					
U. S. bondson hand.	9, 414, 750, 00				
Prem's on U.S. bonds.	14, 189, 052, 11				
Bonds, securities, etc.	511, 260, 365, 55				
Banking house, etc	100, 010, 991, 40				
Real estate, etc	21, 398, 452, 02		21, 845, 669, 37		
Due from nat'l banks.	271, 988, 371, 96	263, 835, 801, 78	274, 051, 890. 87	260, 187, 597, 00	
Due from State banks.	92, 465, 790. 80				
Due from res've agt's.	479, 724, 850, 92		437, 792, 438, 30	454, 907, 648. 00	437, 179, 855, 44
Int'l-revenue stamps.			63, 766. 13	41, 752. 63	29, 706. 05
Cash items	23, 845, 816, 90	22, 327, 859. 87	22, 125, 859, 22	23, 436, 462, 63	
Clear'g-house exch's.	214, 496, 241, 45			147, 695, 772, 50	179, 111, 324, 20
Bills of other banks	23, 394, 425, 00	24, 619, 614. 00	27, 625, 685.00	26, 497, 330, 00	25, 510, 101, 00
Fractional currency.	1,633,212.27	1,579,272.24	1,611,235.05	1,596,934.23	1,596,933,76
Specie	417, 572, 146, 37	389.081,521.00	388, 616, 377. 85	397, 556, 167, 94	378, 290, 425, 75
Legal-tender notes	153, 025, 573, 00	147, 133, 313.00	163, 592, 829.00	156, 749, 859, 00	142, 325, 352, 00
5% fund with Treas	16, 660, 945, 99	16, 580, 783, 28		18, 605, 093, 15	18, 497, 340. 13
Due from U.S. Treas.	2, 848, 275, 56	2, 957, 839. 49	3, 834, 163. 74	2, 737, 039, 02	2,717,098.62
Total	6, 234, 773, 157. <b>1</b> 1	6, 212, 792, 489. 94	6, 286, 935, 106. 16	6, 310, 429, 966. 37	6, 302, 187, 477. 85

D	JANUARY 22.	march 28.	JUNE 9.	SEPTEMBER 6.	NOVEMBER 10.
Resources.	5,180 banks.	5,232 banks.	5,331 banks.	5,41 <b>2</b> banks.	5,477 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$3,469,195,043.53	\$3,544,998,559.32	<b>\$3</b> ,595,013,467.47	\$3,726,151,419,48	\$3,772,638,941.58
Overdrafts	42, 401, 729, 64				
Bonds for circulation.	387, 499, 420, 00			418, 408, 840. 00	425, 759, 090, 00
Bonds for deposits	140, 884, 120.00		110, 511, 810, 00	108, 602, 050, 00	107, 566, 650, 00
Other bonds for d'psts	30, 018, 612, 10	48, 426, 716. 19	10, 645, 848. 60	11, 658, 788, 57	6, 757, 038. 57
U.S. bonds on hand					
Prem'son U.S. bonds.	16, 478, 869. 70	16, 378, 170. 69			
Bonds, securities, etc.				589, 241, 085, 60	
Banking house, etc	111, 954, 063. 38				
Real estate, etc	20,840,620.67				
Due from nat'l banks.					
Due from State banks.					
Due from res've ag'ts.	494, 706, 418. 45			562, 610, 307. 64	
Int'l-revenue stamps.					
Cash items	22, 357, 282. 98				
Clear'g-house exch's.					
Bills of other banks	28, 336, 554. 00				
Fractional currency.					
Specie					
Legal-tender notes					
5% fund with Treas					
Due from U. S. Treas.	4, 936, 083, 83	3, 217, 924. 18	4, 080, 562, 52	3, 246, 286, 43	3, 222, 233. 29
Total	6, 576, 878, 163. 01	6, 605, 995, 616. 85	6, 655, 988, 686. 63	6, 975, 086, 504. 05	7, 196, 991, 955, 83

1 0 0 Z .						
Liabilities.	FEBRUARY 25.	APRIL 30.	JULY 16.	SEPTEMBER 15.	NOVEMBER 25.	
mapinities.	4,357 banks.	4,423 banks.	4,535 banks.	4,601 banks.	4,666 banks.	
Capital stock	\$667, 381, 231.00	\$671,176,312.00	\$701, 990, 554.00	<b>\$705</b> , 535, 417. 00	\$714,616,353.00	
Surplus fund Undivided profits	294, 951, 786. 67 154, 653, 757. 79			326, 393, 953. 66 169, 216, 512. 03		
Nat'l-bankcirculation State-bankcirculation				317, 991, 809. 00 42, 781. 50		
Due to national banks Due to State banks Due to savings banks.	311, 256, 012, 98 251, 208, 289, 92	291, 394, 304, 27 266, 616, 730, 16	310, 196, 963, 17 271, 905, 850, 83	285, 221, 529, 96 235, 220, 608, 70	281, 071, 701, 50 230, 041, 156, 03	
Due to reserve agents.  Dividends unpaid	30,507,368.00 1,016,329.90	, ,			,,	
Individual deposits U. S deposits Dep's U.S. dis. officers. Bonds borrowed	2, 982, 489, 300, 89 105, 940, 827, 75 6, 355, 690, 58	<b>113</b> , 554, 981. 28	118, 238, 798. 45	117, 097, 769, 59	138, 464, 809. 47	
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Other liabilities	4,819,674.91 $10,384,662.76$ $21,626,588.39$	9, 955, 530. 07	15, 993, 174. 36	24, 859, 807. 78	7, 640, 449, 74 25, 728, 041, 08	
Total	5, 843, 048, 720. 14	5, 962, 135, 451 77	6, 008, 754, 975. 52	6, 113, 928, 912. 50	6, 104, 091, 916. 46	

#### 1903.

Liabilities.	FEBRUARY 6.	APRIL 9.	JUNE 9.	SEPTEMBER 9.	NOVEMBER 17.
madifices.	4,766 banks.	4,845 banks.	4,939 banks.	5,042 banks.	5,118 banks.
Capital stock	\$731, 275, 237. 00	\$734, 903, 303. 00	\$743, 506, 048. 00	<b>\$753, 722, 658.00</b>	\$758, 315, 170.00
Surplus fund	351, 140, 285. 7 <b>9</b>	354, 033, 637. 08	359, 053, 429, 53	370, 390, 684. 26 185, 980, 765. 66	375, 503, 102, 21
Undivided profits	165, 831, 828. 58	177, 089, 346, 07	183, 130, 107. 99	185, 980, 765. 66	189, 589, 034. 21
Nat'l-bank circulation	335, 226, 236, 50	335 093, 791. 50	359, 261, 109.00		
State-bank circulation	42, 781. 50	42,781.50	42,781.50	42,780.50	42, 780. 50
Due to national banks	673, 090, 724. 03		627, 514, 736.06	622, 838, 024. 16	
Due to State banks	298, 878, 012. 39		288, 112, 425, 30		
Due to savings banks. Due to reserve agents.	269, 502, 545, 36 30, 795, 257, 75	253, 622, 374. 00 28, 489, 879, 41	263, 174, 107. 96 33, 445, 223. 96		
Dividends unpaid	1, 291, 510, 73	1, 234, 119. 57	1,541,898.25	994, 564, 03	1, 259, 590, 4
Individual deposits	3, 159, 534, 591, 89	3, 168, 275, 260. 71	3, 200, 993, 509. 22	3, 156, 333, 499. 07	3, 176, 201, 572. 8
U. S. deposits	140, 493, 423, 06		139, 385, 371, 81	140, 411, 999. 26	
Dep's U.S. dis. officers.	7, 341, 264, 60		7, 717, 111. 41	9, 203, 001. 55	
Bonds borrowed	42, 219, 112, 13	43, 029, 101, 90			
Notes rediscounted	6,068,612.06			15, 316, 951, 35	
Bills payable Other liabilities	16, 853, 225, 69 5, 188, 508, <b>05</b>	18, 524, 595, 74 8, 137, 194, 24			
Total	6, 234, 773, 157. 11	6, <b>212, 792</b> , 489. 94	6, 286, 935, 106, 16	6, 310, 429, 966. 37	6, 302, 187, 477. 8F

Liabilities.	JANUARY 22.	MARCH 28.	JUNE 9.	SEPTEMBER 6.	NOVEMBER 10.
ZIAMIIIICS.	5,180 banks.	5,232 banks.	5,331 banks.	5,412 banks.	5,477 banks.
Capital stock	\$765,861,640.00	<b>\$765, 974, 753.00</b>	\$767, 378, 148.00	\$770,777,854.00	\$776,089,401.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	385, 531, 867, 71 177, 724, 873, 43		389, 647, 338. 44 191, 991, 189. 60	396, 505, 508, 50 186, 631, 539, 44	399, 961, 534, 15 195, 366, 258, 06
Nat'l-bank circulation State-bank circulation			399, 583, 837. 50 42, 663. 50	411, 231, 095. 50 42, 663. 50	419, 120, 020, 00 42, 663, 50
Due to national banks Due to State banks Due to savings banks. Due to reserve agents.	692, 737, 731, 36 293, 840, 487, 63 302, 100, 678, 39 34, 235, 676, 95	298, 602, 728, 11 333, 254, 128, 58	702, 246, 470. 28 283, 670, 678. 33 392, 717, 484. 58 33, 515, 194. 04	319, 779, 238, 55	399, 438, 881, 88
Dividends unpaid	1, 815, 919. 90	1, 321, 366. 52	1,090,766.41	973, 952. 81	1, 450, 704. 61
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers. Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable Other liabilities	3, 300, 619, 898, 45 155, 399, 160, 97 7, 895, 619, 82 44, 970, 726, 88 7, 896, 230, 67 20, 146, 056, 17 5, 066, 517, 68	151, 796, 041, 59 8, 437, 419, 97 51, 035, 648, 12 6, 317, 143, 47 17, 767, 314, 24	$egin{array}{l} 3, 312, 439, 840, 99 \\ 103, 014, 689, 86 \\ 7, 328, 801, 28 \\ 35, 058, 315, 78 \\ 8, 725, 501, 78 \\ 21, 869, 980, 54 \\ 5, 667, 785, 77 \\ \hline \end{array}$	100, 965, 682, 92 9, 801, 247, 87 34, 284, 485, 22 11, 881, 678, 43 25, 458, 378, 85	8, 965, 600. 33 33, 445, 272. 46 8, 642, 079. 86
Total	6, 576, 878, 163. 01	6, 605, 995, 616. 85	<b>6,65</b> 5,988,686.63	6, 975, 086, 504. 05	<b>7, 196, 99</b> 1, 955, 83

1	9	A	5	
	77	Y)	e	•

Рессии	JANUARY 11.	march 14.	мач 29,	AUGUST 25.	NOVEMBER 9.
Resources.	5,528 banks.	5,587 banks.	5,668 banks.	5,757 banks.	5,833 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts U. S. bonds for circul'n U. S. bonds for deposits Other bonds for d'psts U. S. bonds on hand Prem's on U. S. bonds, Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat. banks. Due from State banks. Due from res've ag'ts. Cash items Clearing house exch's Bills of other banks Fractional currency. Specie.	43, 749, 807. 06 431, 776, 740. 00 104, 745, 350. 00 6, 021, 245. 67 15, 143, 710. 00 15, 612, 230. 14 605, 082, 723. 31 124, 169, 036. 34 20, 438, 624. 03 330, 756, 055. 13 118, 614, 532. 80 542, 193, 651. 40 31, 442, 581. 10 268, 374, 934. 32, 367, 401. 00	36, 375, 221, 89 440, 890, 640, 00 95, 855, 800, 00 4, 349, 410, 00 17, 558, 850, 00 15, 630, 722, 49 642, 778, 943, 850, 00 20, 519, 501, 27 329, 177, 405, 92 123, 445, 301, 66 594, 094, 119, 63 25, 260, 772, 64 287, 122, 185, 75 27, 515, 271, 615, 272, 2	30, 367, 466, 35 457, 502, 540, 00 74, 289, 450, 00 7, 526, 101, 20 16, 108, 500, 00 14, 490, 434, 62 669, 545, 598, 138, 139, 20, 154, 800, 77 332, 143, 552, 94 112, 388, 835, 07 562, 495, 160, 151 28, 111, 820, 50 267, 856, 167, 53 28, 824, 161, 01 1, 798, 508, 32	29, 905, 633, 72 477, 592, 690, 00 61, 847, 570, 00 6, 308, 181, 28 12, 641, 410, 00 14, 375, 131, 51 667, 177, 767, 77, 78, 78, 78 132, 987, 384, 56 19, 926, 274, 48 320, 743, 427, 49 113, 466, 291, 74 605, 464, 479, 80 23, 031, 600, 43 265, 080, 927, 79 29, 182, 633, 01 1, 859, 804, 33	64, 473, 856, 67 493, 679, 340, 00 57, 559, 800, 00 7, 623, 416, 01 10, 536, 940, 00 13, 726, 692, 03 657, 943, 673, 32 136, 098, 399, 64 20, 487, 751, 57 348, 417, 767, 89 124, 998, 489, 03 599, 121, 818, 42 28, 260, 936, 52 340, 428, 162, 01 31, 183, 857, 01 1, 817, 487, 94
Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U.S. Treas	178, 122, 523, 00 21, 006, 860, 60 5, 959, 832, 54	21, 460, 689. 87	22, 208, 658, 63	23, 280, 126, 70	24, 047, 836. 69
Total	7, 117, 800, 553. 09	7, 308, 127, 686. 16	7, 327, 805, 874. 68	7, 472, 350, 878. 64	7, 563, 155, 823. 55

#### 1906.

Dogowyood	JANUARY 29.	APRIL 6.	JUNE 18.	SEPTEMBER 4.	NOVEMBER 12.
Resources.	5,911 banks.	5,975 banks.	6,053 banks.	6,137 banks.	6,199 banks.
Loans and discounts .	\$4,071,041,164.84	\$4,141,176,698,98	\$4,206,890,078,33	\$4,298,983,316,11	\$4,366,045,295,93
Overdrafts	47, 256, 537. 93				
U.S. bonds for circul'n	505, 723, 560, 00	511, 841, 890, 00	516, 871, 650.00	524, 036, 980, 00	544, 202, 270, 00
U.S. bonds for deposits	57, 825, 380, 00	58, 986, 880.00	66, 534, 380, 00	97, 171, 580, 00	
Other bonds for d'psts	7, 172, 769. 81	17, 129, 652.38	27, 455, 331, 82	12, 678, 858, 25	
U.S. bonds on hand	9, 352, 320.00	9, 472, 580.00	8, 158, 300.00	7, 588, 150, 00	6, 738, 950.00
Prem's on U.S. bonds.	12, 913, 510, 59	12,623,853.80	13, 172, 694, 72	13, 638, 618, 15	13, 604, 363, 97
Bonds, securities, etc.	652, 443, 986, 45	658, 846, 117, 89	651, 171, 903. 32	674, 923, 278, 48	665, 960, 215, 90
Banking house, etc	138, 564, 972. 90	141,760,207.66			146, 795, 566, 45
Real estate, etc	20, 661, 526. 19			19, 713, 378, 73	19, 881, 035, 90
Due from nat. banks	342, 446, 563, 53	325, 130, 095, 39	330, 038, 966. 33	332, 294, 554, 55	386, 654, 128, 76
Due from State banks	123, 398, 688, 23	122, 577, 820. 66	127, 895, 385, 53	125, 354, 036, 31	
Due from res've ag'ts.	598, 697, 066. 12				605, 237, 176, 70
Cashitems	30, 035, 519. 81	27, 720, 986. 91			37, 517, 440, 84
Clearing-house exch's	421, 600, 088. 30	320, 558, 674. 81	313, 377, 664. 41	395, 340, 487. 35	376, 672, 336. 16
Bills of other banks	30, 595, 424. 00				
Fractional currency	2, 102, 696, 56		1, 993, 213. 71	1, 992, 146, 67	1,994,521.82
Specie	492, 568, 374. 74		485, 987, 256, 88		
Legal-tender notes	175, 734, 915. 00				152, 273, 887. 00
5% fund with Treas	24, 721, 911, 93		25, 247, 287, 95	25, 527, 088. 68	26, 546, 111, 09
Due from U.S. Treas	4, 969, 606. 59	3, 913, 156. 81	3, 890, 858. 52	3, 067, 653. 76	3, 788, 428. 84
Total	7,769,826,583.52	7,670,617,682.80	7,784,228,113.04	8,016,021,066.55	8,213,878,296.68

Degenmong	JANUARY 26.	MARCH 22.	MAY 20.	AUGUST 22.	DECEMBER 3.
Resources.	6,288 banks.	6,344 banks.	6,429 banks.	6,544 banks.	6,625 banks.
Loans and discounts .	\$4,463,267,629,61	\$4,535,844,098,50	\$4,631,143,691,94	£4 678,583,968,99	\$4,585,337,094,67
Overdrafts	41, 916, 260, 28				
U.S. bonds for circul'n	551, 886, 540, 00				
U.S. bonds for deposits	89, 133, 030, 00	95, 416, 550.00	95, 821, 850.00	95, 628, 650, 00	
Other bonds for d'psits	76, 359, 327, 91	62, 867, 362, 87	95, 418, 233, 05	68, 198, 039, 03	185, 479, 586, 44
U.S. bonds on hand	6, 117, 680.00	7,700,850.00	6, 924, 030. 00	7, 390, 840, 00	
Prem's on U.S. bonds.	13, 103, 568, 81	13,663,984.17	14, 408, 969, 43	14, 554, 194. 17	15, 846, 868. 66
Bonds, securities, etc.	659, 524, 827, 71	682, 575, 675, 88	679, 016, 228. 23	700, 352, 456, 58	705, 019, 221, 00
Banking house, etc	152, 929, 524, 02	154, 817, 856, 80	157, 395, 557, 77	160, 845, 896, 15	168, 783, 790, 28
Real estate, etc	19, 268, 238, 08	19, 386, 545, 79	19, 878, 068, 64	20, 241, 913, 97	18, 786, 824, 59
C. H. certif's, net bal					64, 344, 128, 95
Due from nat. banks	368, 572, 811. 40	357, 882, 177, 77	365, 487, 886, 51	334, 571, 435, 56	296, 358, 487, 71
Due from State banks.			136, 156, 214, 69	123, 020, 454. 14	104, 958, 231, 74
Due from res've ag'ts.	662, 435, 487. 07	624, 972, 079, 42	628, 784, 065. 96	614, 496, 352, 27	523, 828, 151, 44
Cash items	28, 897, 118, 28	28, 476, 553. 25	32, 497, 412. 88	26, 905, 246, 13	36, 305, 257, 66
Clearing-house exch's			273, 101, 069, 88	190, 602, 163, 58	234, 169, 391, 65
Bills of other banks	28, 676, 517, 00	27, 763, 228.00	28, 100, 425, 00	31, 240, 127, 00	40, 698, 562, 00
Fractional currency	2,249,295.62	2,241,085.39	2, 203, 245, 88	2,314,530.17	2,400,596.95
Specie	521, 722, 552, 96	500, 085, 913. 78	530, 713, 909. 10		
Legal-tender notes	173, 780, 969. 00				151,099,458.00
5% fund with Treas		26, 915, 984. 38	27, 096, 574, 69	27, 305, 679, 43	28, 489, 848. 90
Due from U.S. Treas	4, 979, 075, 67	5,080,313.44	4,577,140.04	4,731,853.60	1,940,677.50
Total	8, 154, 811, 963. 63	8,288,289,837.07	8, 476, 501, 484. 66	8, 390, 328, <b>402.</b> 80	8,407,988,121.37

#### 1905.

1000.							
	JANUARY 11.	макси 14.	MAY 29.	august 25.	NOVEMBER 9.		
Liabilities.	5,528 banks.	5,587 banks.	5,668 banks.	5,757 banks.	5,833 banks.		
Capital stock	\$776, 916, 147. 00	\$782, 487, 884. 67	\$791,567,231.32	\$799, 870, 229.00	\$808, 323, 658. <b>00</b>		
Surplus fund Undivided profits	406, 177, 675, 43 183, 994, 736, 82		413, 436, 145. 71 201, 855, 091. 02	417, 757, 591, 42 202, 586, 366, 23	420, 785, 055, 0 <b>0</b> 212, 371, 042, <b>49</b>		
Nat'l-bank circulat'n. State-bank circulat'n.	424, 345, 432, 50 40, 344, 50			468, 979, 788, 50 30, 972, 50	485, 521, 670. 50 30, 972. 50		
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks Due to savings banks. Due to reserve agents.	753, 871, 539, 81 312, 837, 450, 86 426, 334, 365, 82 41, 564, 507, 96	318, 788, 438, 81 386, 543, 992, 20		832, 078, 395, 74 354, 253, 517, 22 404, 183, 168, 12 34, 362, 500, 71	777, 165, 729, 63 348, 631, 097, 97 339, 112, 588, <b>75</b> 39, 127, 292, 53		
Dividends unpaid	3, 466, 835. 68	915, 406. 78	1,328,776.08	993, 490. 14	1,770,894.60		
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis, officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	3, 612, 499, 598, 80 97, 417, 634, 47 8, 976, 352, 44 34, 231, 741, 41 6, 666, 756, 58	84, 705, 235, 83 8, 517, 157, 53 34, 819, 906, 69	65, 570, 520, 69 9, 727, 823, 57 34, 886, 467, 43	52, 351, 688, 22 9, 738, 611, 35 38, 485, 468, 75	51, 600, 587. 23		
Bills payable	20, 858, 455. 27 7, 600, 977. 74			2, 360, 697. 34	2, 684, 200. 47		
Total	7, 117, 800, 553. 09	7, 308, 127, 686. 16	7, 327, 805, 874. 68	7, 472, 350, 878. 64	7, 563, 155, 823. 55		

# 1906.

Liabilities.	JANUARY 29.	APRIL 6.	JUNE 18.	SEPTEMBER 4.	NOVEMBER 12.
	5,911 banks.	5,975 banks.	6,053 banks.	6,137 banks.	6,199 banks.
Capital stock	\$814, 987, 743.00	\$819, 307, 406.00	\$826, 129, 785.00	\$835,066,796.00	\$847, 514, 653.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	442, 590, 192, 69 193, 779, 046, 37		448, 858, 491. 99 216, 304, 875. 89		504, 548, 213. 62 183, 124, 886. 42
Nat'l-bank circulat'n. State-bank circulat'n.	498, 238, 338, 00 30, 972, 50		510, 860, 726, 00 30, 966, 50	517, 964, 511. 00 30, 966, 50	536, 109, 931, 00 30, 427, 00
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks Due to savings banks. Due to reserve agents.	825, 732, 807. 01 364, 221, 046. 34 368, 223, 878. 59 37, 316, 986. 52	357, 407, 892. 12 351, 013, 088. 68	362, 693, 480, 22 349, 804, 181, 05		839, 065, 296, 31 879, 757, 662, 57 337, 113, 941, 89 44, 006, 766, 97
Dividends unpaid	1,861,847.86	1, 796, 715. 12	1,753,347.21	1,005,759.11	1, 376, 455, 10
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	4,088,420,135.60 52,207,533.07 9,809,358.44 37,336,386.12 5,103,174.63	64, 133, 036, 76 9, 389, 865, 97 44, 209, 890, 13	80, 922, 909. 92 8, 987, 085. 03 42, 026, 320. 00	96, 775, 894. 79 11, 055, 918. 84	129, 193, 379, 35 11, 208, 342, 51
Bills payable	21, 514, 855. 84 1, 382, 784. 47 7, 069, 496. 47	2,002,025.17	3, 138, 031. 41	37, 336, 400. 81 3, 574, 674, 05 6, 973, 142. 07	
Total	7, 769, 826, 583, 52	7, 670, 617, 682, 80	7, 784, 228, 113. 04	8,016,021,066,55	8, 213, 878, 296, 68

Liabilities.	JANUARY 26.	MARCH 22.	MAY 20.	AUGUST 22.	DECEMBER 3.
	6,288 banks.	6,344 banks.	6,429 banks.	6,544 banks.	6,625 banks.
Capital stock	\$860, 930, 624.00	\$873,669,666.00	\$883,690,917.00	\$896, 451, <b>3</b> 14. 00	\$901,681,682.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	524, 969, 813. 19 165, 705, 083. 32				
Nat'l-bank circulat'n. State-bank circulat'n.					601, 805, 985, 50 30, 419, 50
Due to nat'l banks Due to State banks Due to savings banks. Due to reserve agents.	900, 574, 124. 58 396, 632, 800. 85 341, 254, 100. 87 38, 465, 679. 03	407, 338, 791. 49 330, 909, 599. 22	372, 404, 269. 35	395, 745, 494, 77 337, 927, 872, 50	
Dividends unpaid	2, 465, 886. 37	999, 160. 60	<b>1</b> , 276, 539. 85	1,083,606.56	1, 155, 144. 23
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	4, 115, 650, 294, 21 145, 891, 090, 03 11, 471, 053, 11 68, 489, 208, 13 6, 192, 871, 43	140, 801, 794, 06 12, 557, 155, 26 60, 327, 446, 88	170, 062, 674, 50 10, 625, 535, 03 83, 338, 008, 13	143, 282, 393, 15 17, 755, 770, 92 59, 994, 634, 50	223, 117, 082, 61 11, 612, 088, 02 166, 073, 021, 10
Bills payable	21, 037, 947, 13 2, 504, 806, 21 7, 064, 286, 67	2,020,196.84	3, 618, 368. 57	4, 358, 763, 69	80, 645, 256, 81 4, 957, 699, 69 7, 205, 923, 58 74, 461, 026, 61
Total	<b>8, 154,</b> 811, 963. 63	8, 288, 289, 837. 07	8, <b>47</b> 6, 50 <b>1</b> , <b>434</b> . <b>6</b> 6	8, 390, 328, 402. 80	8, 407, 988. 121. 37

#### AGGREGATE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF THE NATIONAL

#### 1908.

D	FEBRUARY 14.	мач 14.	JULY 15.	SEPTEMBER 23.	NOVEMBER 27.
Resources.	6,698 banks.	6,778 banks.	6,824 banks.	6,853 banks.	6,865 banks.
Loans and discounts.	\$4,422,353,647.81	\$4,528,346,875.75	\$4.615.675.531.59	\$4,750,612,731.11	\$4,840,367,677.15
Overdrafts	29,625,689.91				
U.S. bonds for circul'n	636,282,800.00	624,918,910.00	624,704,910.00	628,073,040.00	
U.S.bondsfordeposits	83,334,190.00	86,745,640.00	82,973,900.00	81,157,400.00	
Other bonds for d'psts	172,866,536.43	119,855,294.78	74,240,130.93		
U.S. bonds on hand	6,888,210.00	5,490,300.00	8,669,680.00	7,876,290.00	
Prem's on U.S. bonds	16,257,386.75		16,250,697.16	16,280,879.53	
Bonds, securities, etc.	714,043,089.90	735,293,051.32	765,875,219.95	799,884.180.37	803,010,533.96
Banking house, etc	170,494,403.76	174,985,476.32	178,332,830.79	182,512,773.27	185,716,284.24
Real estate, etc	18,944.250.93	19,332,108.97	19,946,359.54	20,918,279.36	
C. H. certifi's, net bal.	5,508,315.80	1,265,821.08			
Due from nat. banks	326,457,811.89		350,316,751.08	370,034,924.68	413,891,176.59
Duefrom state banks	109,863,718.44	108,205,947.72	113,754,015.22	121,360,342.73	135,642,194.08
Due from res've ag'ts.	598,536,934.12	612,969,288.34	640,387,918.64	711,948,690.39	701,705,151.86
Cash items	30,227,694.61	25,357,938.56	26,908,310.17	25,429,953.90	32,475,965.16
Clearing house exch'gs	190,533,258.87			276,557,384.47	330,711,256.44
Bills of other banks	37,994,704.00	37,313.104.00	37,481,072.00	38,062,640.00	37,904,774,00
Fractional currency	2,880,659.01	2,812,775.17	2,713,572.86	2,684,179.11	2,592,573.41
Specie	614,384,869.26	677,142,295.78	656,457,872.57	680,185,555,14	656,528,775.65
Legal-tender notes	174,010,707.00	184,184,155.00	192,560,877.00	188,238,515.00	
5% fund with Treas	30,612,465.69	30,350,471.71	30,511,816.57	30,738,781.59	29,809,485.02
Due from U.S. Treas.	4,770,597.10	7,137,634.91	7,041,977.12		
Total	8,396,871,941.28	8,594,622,697.65	8,714,064,400.09	9,027,260,484.76	9,197,075,816.46

#### 1909.

D	FEBRUARY 5.	APRIL 28.	JUNE 23.	SEPTEMBER 1.
Resources.	6,887 banks.	6,893 banks.	6,926 banks.	6,977 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$4, 840, 766, 587, 54	\$4, 963, 110, 869, 55	\$5,035,883,516,59	\$5, 128, 882, 351, 18
Overdrafts	29, 077, 141, 68	24, 584, 055, 22	25, 315, 120, 86	29, 552, 241, 16
U. S. bonds for circulation	630, 763, 120, 00	649, 389, 510, 00	655, 257, 550, 00	668, 660, 170, 00
U.S. bonds for deposits	75, 700, 310, 00	55, 824, 500, 00	54, 756, 060, 00	39, 222, 300.00
Other bonds for deposits	40, 509, 004. 56	23, 090, 133. 95	26, 812, 632, 76	17, 991, 758. 47
U. S. bonds on hand	14, 924, 850.00	19,608,980.00	19,643,720.00	23, 145, 640, 00
Premiums on U. S. bonds	16, 012, 466. 30	15, 344, 982. 67	14, 819, 735, 72	14, 721, 196, 01
Bonds, securities, etc	838, 988, 122. 04	865, 796, 667, 68	877, 050, 633, 58	898, 388, 542, 68
Banking house, etc	186, 486, 111. 40	192, 875, 949, 46	197, 032, 417. 35	200, 076, 548, 33
Other real estate owned	23, 467, 806. 48	23,090,836.68	21, 926, 093, 54	21, 205, 681, 80
Due from national banks	401, 808, 716. 44	380, 574, 530. 63	393, 793, 307. 47	381, 749, 816. 55
Due from state banks	<b>129, 135, 6</b> 30, 92	124, 969, 227, 82	128, 737, 371. 56	126, 140, 222. 90
Due from approv'd res've ag'ts.	<b>750,</b> 597, 593. <b>7</b> 9	727, 012, 348.00	720, 198, 213. 50	719, 351, 249. 62
Checks and other cash items	26, 885, 755. 65	34, 743, 394. 19	25, 949, 689. 01	38, 287, 273. 74
Exchanges for clearing house	274, 196, 046, 79	303, 590, 374. 32	303, 696, 724. 93	329, 725, 534, 43
Bills of other national banks	40, 450, 171.00	45, 413, 071.00	43, 814, 753.00	40, 204, 902. 00
Fractional currency	2, 902, 544. 65	2, 806, 823, 64	2,716,117.52	2,756,883.96
Specie	664, 583, 226.87	679, 658, 798. 18	694, 141, 010. 14	666, 397, 897. 38
Legal-tender notes	195, 533, 656.00	198, 898, 210.00	191, 774, 761. 00	187, 673, 960.00
5% fund with Treasurer		31, 328, 880. 15	31, 502, 052. 42	32, 488, 612. 28
Due from U.S. Treasurer	8, 420, 574. 87	7, 171, 699. 99	6,911,182.41	7,311,594.35
Total	9, 221, 194, 479. 01	9, 368, 883, 843. 13	9, 471, 732, 663. 36	9, 573, 954, 376. 84

BANKS FROM OCTOBER, 1863, TO OCTOBER, 1909—Continued.

1908.

* * . <b>.</b>	FEBRUARY 14.	мач 14.	JULY 15.	SEPTEMBER 23.	NOVEMBER 27.	
Liabilities.	6,698 banks.	6,778 banks.	6,824 banks.	6,853 banks.	6,865 banks.	
Capital stock paid in	\$905,549,757.00	\$912,361,919.59	\$919,100,850.00	\$921,463,172.00	\$921,019,383.66	
Surplus fund Undivided profits	554,437,833.40 188,487,741.38	555,000,248.14 203,108,414.78	564,045,022 80 184,656,576.85			
Nat'l-bank circulat'n. State-bank circulat'n.	$\begin{array}{c} 627,641,739.00 \\ 30,417.50 \end{array}$	614,088,723.00 30,397.50	613,663,963.00 30,392.50			
Due to nat'l banks Due to state banks Due to savings banks. Due to reserve agents.	807,361,613.80 364,501,815.93 379,277,945.83 33,285,360.82	837,330,002.14 371,549,628.54 447,651,903.99 35,890,168.98	877,776,257.32 402,928,617.10 502,539,153.92 39,609,640.66	484,235,840.42		
Dividends unpaid	1,401,002.58	1,444,213.67	2,849,822.39	1,081,268.76	969,707.56	
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep's U. S. dis, officers. Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	4,105,814,418.48 221,437,650.19 11,296,762.46 138,183,887.14 10,573,000.20	4,312,656,789.59 170,700,222.87 10,957,138.23 78,210,335.96 7,414,025.70	4,374,551,208.33 118,576,923.89 11,689,099.74 53,068,358.66 8,741,174.52	114,378,386.73 11,993,867.26	12,626,553.56	
Bills payable	41,059 776.44 2,328,731.64 2,652,472.72 1,550,014.77	1,980,358.88	33,586,463.49 4,349,983.90 2,300,891.02	4,405,556.04	4,449,426.77	
Total	8,396,871,941.28	8,594,622,697.65	8,714,064,400.09	9,027,260,484.76	9,197,075,816.46	

1909.

T to bilition	FEBRUARY 5.	APRIL 28.	JUNE 23.	SEPTEMBER 1.
Liabilities.	6,887 banks.	6,893 banks.	6,926 banks.	6,977 banks.
Capital stock paid in	<b>\$</b> 927, 721, 568. 19	\$933, 979, 903. 00	\$937,004,036.00	\$944,642,067.00
Surplus fund	583, 130, 364. 15	587, 132, 286, 31	590, 837, 706, 64	597, 981, 875, 93
	189, 462, 744. 04	207, 944, 821, 08	216, 233, 127, 24	203, 756, 438, 40
Nat'l-bank notes outstanding .	615, 316, 145, 50	636, 367, 526, 00	641, 312, 282, 50	658, 040, 356. 00
State-bank notes outstanding .	30, 392, 50	30, 392, 00	30, 392, 00	30, 392. 00
Due to national banks  Due to state banks  Due to trustco.'sand sav.banks.  Due to approved reserve agents.	1,030, 220, 255. 03	997, 267, 494, 81	989, 036, 150, 95	972, 726, 169, 47
	457, 682, 722. 27	462, 319, 123, 11	439, 551, 405, 49	472, 371, 866, 28
	508, 513, 163. 48	535, 909, 394, 55	565, 267, 430, 95	535, 077, 024, 25
	38, 753, 527. 77	41, 257, 275, 00	40, 808, 099, 99	38, 638, 667, 58
Dividends unpaid	1,682,027.14	1, 130, 750. 07	1, 499, 610. 01	2, 157, 903. 84
Individual deposits	4,699,682,942.31	4,826,060,384.38	4,898,576,696.09	5,009, 893, 079, 79
	88,039,322.95	57,781,256.05	62,025,677.90	35, 226, 912, 62
	11,631,063.26	12,620,562.04	12,159,043.71	13, 477, 970, 65
	37,390,977.44	34,198,821.10	35,362,959.85	32, 825, 193, 50
	6,146,806.78	6,159,709.58	7,969,210.07	14, 080, 171, 61
Bills payable	18, 570, 639. 80	22, 087, 121, 21	26, 163, 570, 00	36, 228, 978, 29
	2, 764, 547. 06	3, 132, 539, 90	4, 389, 249, 18	5, 161, 183, 53
	4, 455, 269. 34	3, 504, 482, 04	3, 206, 014, 79	1, 638, 126, 10
Total	9, 221, 194, 479. 01	9, 368, 883, 843. 13	9, 471, 732, 663. 36	9,573,954,376.84

# No. 72.

# A SUMMARY OF THE PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF THE NATIONAL BANKS, BY STATES, ON OR ABOUT OCTOBER 1, 1863 TO 1909.

[AMOUNTS IN THOUSANDS.]

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS.

MAINE.

				111.7						
Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc. a	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
`			051	011					610	
} !	$\frac{1}{16}$	2,898	\$51 2,858	\$11 792	\$50 2,540	\$7	\$150	\$1,249	\$19 1,313	\$69 7,433
5	58	8,750	9,831	1,921	8,341	193	715	4,399	5,126	22,653
3	61	10, 396	9.883	2,095	9,085	572	685	7, 243	6,542	24, 997
	61	9,870	9,791 9,915	1,773 1,664	9,085 9,085	758 1,197	734 637	7,475	4,802 5,076	23, 649 24, 236
3	61 61	10, 189 11, 113	9 558 i	1,541	9,125	1,398	810	7,470 7,401	4,503	24, 250
)	61	11, 113 11, 377 12, 131 12, 567 13, 523 13, 789 14, 047	9, 266	1.688	9, 125	1,531	929	7,400	4,855	24,619
	61	12,131	9,078	1,761	9,125	1,665	1,110	7,381	5,588	25,736
}	61 63	12,567	9,076 9,449	1,988 1,939	9, 125 9, 440	1,779 1,892	1, 293 1, 468	7,498 7,783	5, 492 6, 494	26,070 $28,012$
í	64	13, 789	9, 458	1,984	9, 740	2,149 2,103 2,392 2,365 2,389 2,391 2,487	1,396	7,802	6, 325	28, 052
·	69	14,047	9,890	1,919	9,740 10,310	2, 103	1,396 1,559	8, 103	6,431	29, 146
	71	14,000	9.657	1,496	10,610	2,392	1.362	7,806	6,888	29,755
7	$\frac{71}{72}$	14,644 13,560	9,751 10,192	1,711 1,684	10,660 10,760	2,300	1,303 1,235	7,885 8,313	6,126 5,956	28, 904 29, 112
j		13,871	10, 050	1,530	10, 435	2,391	1,177	8,229	6, 189	29, 104
)	69	14, 915 17, 324	9,816	1,803	10,435	2,407	1,243	8,345	8,194	31, 459
L		17,324	9,594	1,672	10,385	2,587	1,346	8,211	9,325	32,618
?	$\frac{71}{72}$	18, 938 18, 778	9,530 9,290	$2,121 \\ 2,074$	10, 335 10, 485	2,595 2,575	1,432 1,410	8,090 8,080	10, 434 10, 032	33, 986 33, 479
	71	17, 440	9, 097	1,891	10,300	2,433	1, 236	7,862	9,522	32, 216
į	71	16,604	8,904	2,107 1,899	10,360	2,486	1,142	7,683	10,095	32,591
)	71	18,041	7,841	1,899	10,360	2,343	1,198	6,833	10, 250	31,992
7 <b></b>	72 75	19,174 $20,192$	5, 664 5, 131	1,757 1,888	10,441	2,401 $2,550$	1,344 1,394	4,876 4,403	10,116 11,065	30,440 31,726
j	77	20,784	4,706	986	10,812	2,666	1,493	3, 978	11,974	32, 262
) <b></b>	78	22, 990	4,263	1,094	11,010	2,730	1,715	3,623	13, 364	34, 414
L	78	21,887	3, 995	1,183	10,935	2,708	1,645	3,371	12,536	33,027
?	81 83	21,724 $21,342$	4,029 4,437	1,291 1,484	11,090 11,221	2,690 2,699	1,600 1,611	3, 402 3, 754	13,544 12,890	34, 232 34, 307
1	83	21,061	4, 948	1,459	11, 160	2,584	1,592	4,074	15,009	36, 461
5	82	22, 144	5,187	1,464	11,121	2,604	1,642	4,384	15,090	36,942
3	83	22,657 23,559	6,021	1,536 1,581	11,156	2,648	1,692	5,083	15, 620 17, 371 17, 421	38, 192 41, 358
	83 82	21,546	6,546 5,931	1,616	11,171 11,071	2,689	1,797 1,581	5, 218 4, 746	17, 371	39, 909
ð	82	22,662	5,639	1,907	1 10, 971	2,699 2,737	1.619	4,701	20,406	43,700
	82	24, 435	6, 257 6, 108	1,988	10,846	2,850	1 1 989	5,674	21,834	45, 987
1	84 86	26,114 $27,857$	6,108	2,005	10,521	2, 787 2, 850 2, 805 2, 818 2, 797 2, 998 2, 983 2, 212 3, 380 3, 417	2, 262 2, 439 2, 514	5,640	23, 469	47,634 49,632
3	84	28, 642	5, 461 6, 411	2,027 2,106	10,531	2, 797	2,514	5,014 5,744	26, 263 26, 319 29, 114 30, 239 31, 948	50,898
1	84	28, 642 29, 722	6,403	2,177	10, 341 10, 141	2,998	2,554 2,748	5,878	29, 114	53, 606 54, 700
į	83	30,088	6, 197	2,403	9,951	2,983	2,748	5,800	30,239	54,700
)	80 79	30, 745	6,444	2,356 2,440	9, 476 9, 401	3, 380	2,181 $2,342$	5,827 5,848	31, 948	55,818 5,569
3	77	32, 439 31, 243	6, 229	2, 446	9,051	3,417	2,419	5,740	32, 454	55, 991
3	77	32,067	6, 260	2,725	9,051	3, 417	2,310	5,758	35,902	58, 982
				NEW HA	MPSHI	RE.		,		
3	1	\$37	\$63		\$100				*********	\$101
	5 38	391 3, 113	989 5, 691	\$137 823	4, 635	\$152	\$41 319	\$418 2,394	\$365 1 390	1,935 10,814
j j	39	3,831	5, 916	945	4,735	306	300	4,026	1,390 2,228 1,942	12, 304
7 3	39	3,972	5, 916 5, 789	906	4,735 4,735 4,785	416	334	4,190	1,942	12, 159
	40 41	4, 264 4, 654	5, 932 5, 683	830 810	4,785	501 612	420 456	4,255 $4,256$	2,063	12,442 12,405
)	41	4,999	5,502	745	4,835	728	439	4, 267	2,063 1,895 2,318 2,678	12,844
	41	5,364	5.550	815	4,835	814	472	4, 291	2,678	13,402
3	42	5,974	5,596	839	5,098	870	541	4,487	2,732 2,899	13, 984
3	42 43	6,535 6,676	5, 521 5, 695	800 822	5, 135 5, 315	910 1,018	582 536	4,556 4,660	3,005	14,321 14,856
5	44	6,899	5,865	780	5, 465	1,055	540	4,778	3,049	15, 174
3 <b></b>	45	6,622	5,975	789	5,615	992	528	4,935	2,758	15, 176
7	46	6,662	6, 186	821	5,740	1,006	564	4,985	3,048	15, 721
3 9	46 45	6, 547 6, 355	6,561 6,366	867 863	5,740 5,630	1,031 1,046	539 527	5,048 5,008	3, 166 3, 350	16,067 15,944
Ď	47	7,138	6,205		5,830	1,081	504	5,160	3,944	17, 105
l	47	7,547	6,358	891	5,830	1, 110	559	5, 158	4, 293	17,720
2	49	8,137	6,323	1,011	6,080	1,103	583	5,147	4,569	18,338
3	49 48	8,537 8,454	6,351 6,206	1,026 997	6,155 6,105	1,198 1,195	560 589	5,278 5,174	4, 983 4, 961	19, 102 18, 938
i 5	48	8,371	6, 187	1,092	6,105	1,220	582	5,149	5.425	19,529
3	49	9,082	5,055	1,083	6,155	1,328	608	4,170	5,706	18, 992
<i> </i>	49	9,695	4,371	1,156	6,205	1,454	<b>6</b> 39	3,588	6,123	19, 250
3	49	10,150	4,127 3 642	1,194 558	6,205 6,325	1,497 1,540	735 714	3, 277 2, 917	6,362 6,907	19,507 19,929
)	51	11,589	3,313	638	6,230	1,580	802	2,629	7,779	20,573
l	52	11,740	3,212	659	6,305	1,625	784	2,558	7,623	20,493
3	54							2,549	8,355	21, 117
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	01								1,951	21,064
) )	51 51 52 54	10,903 11,589 11,740 11,843 10,919	3, 642 3, 313 3, 212 3, 103 3, 864	558 638 659 732	6, 325 6, 230 6, 305 6, 272 6, 130	1,540 1,580 1,625 1,571 1,548	714 802 784 803 769	2,917 2,629 2,558 2,549 3,255	6,907 7,779 7,623 8,355	

a Beginning with 1889 includes lawful money only.

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS-Continued. NEW HAMPSHIRE—Continued,

Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1894 1895 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1905 1906 1907 1909 1909	51 50 50 50 51 52 55 56 56 56 55 57 56	\$11, 162 11, 168 10, 610 11, 025 11, 258 11, 705 12, 350 13, 498 13, 410 13, 361 13, 157 13, 767 15, 583 16, 873 16, 127	\$3,746 3,968 4,383 4,238 4,780 4,389 5,373 5,523 5,402 6,013 5,609 5,921 5,699 5,657 5,484	\$771 847 843 877 1,041 1,100 1,125 1,146 1,192 1,225 1,322 1,520 2,446 1,598	\$6, 080 5, 880 5, 880 5, 830 5, 830 5, 458 5, 500 5, 355 5, 355 5, 380 5, 310 5, 310 5, 310 5, 310 5, 310 5, 310	\$1, 490 1, 389 1, 409 1, 382 1, 419 1, 448 1, 376 1, 466 1, 506 1, 694 1, 608 1, 656 1, 939 2, 318 2, 413 2, 508	\$714 599 530 561 545 545 861 1,002 956 1,131 1,122 1,097 1,245 1,344	\$3, 131 3, 312 3, 617 3, 514 3, 494 3, 463 4, 306 4, 404 4, 193 4, 471 4, 647 4, 762 4, 640 4, 911 5, 098	\$9, 276 8, 868 8, 824 9, 659 9, 928 11, 471 12, 285 13, 423 13, 449 18, 577 14, 473 16, 307 16, 992 17, 287 15, 872 17, 843	\$22, 169 22, 102 21, 982 23, 982 23, 892 25, 221 26, 979 28, 276 28, 598 29, 338 30, 729 31, 044 33, 232 33, 996 33, 639 35, 868
				VER	MONT.					
1864 1865 1866 1867 1867 1868 1869 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1879 1888 1889 1889 1889 1891 1892 1893 1894 1893 1894 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903	42 41 41 42 45 46 46 46 47 47 47 47 49 49 49 49 49 49 49 49 49 49 49 49 49	\$804 2, 566 4, 726 6, 781 6, 524 7, 766 8, 964 8, 999 10, 421 11, 225 11, 444 11, 212 10, 048 11, 012 12, 187 11, 554 11, 554	\$1,658 6,098 6,098 7,644 7,829 7,467 7,467 7,467 7,467 7,467 8,022 8,022 8,021 8,239 8,411 8,239 8,412 8,341 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,468 8,108	\$311 7538 1, 194 1, 153 1, 080 1, 046 989 1, 041 1, 102 1, 012 1, 012 1, 012 1, 012 1, 012 1, 012 1, 012 1, 013 861 963 994 992 952 952 1, 081 870 970 989 989 1, 011 1, 022 1, 011 1, 022 1, 012 1, 013 1, 014 1, 015 1, 016 1, 017 1, 017 1, 018 1, 0	\$1,460 4,863 6,310 6,5160 6,5160 6,5160 6,5160 7,5160 7,517 7,510 7,517	\$2 66 66 211 415 586 879 1, 031 1, 123 1, 281 1, 671 1, 911 1, 911 1, 911 1, 911 1, 779 1, 799 1, 779 1, 501 1, 501 1, 501 1, 501 1, 501 1, 501 1, 503 1, 503 1, 474 1, 503 1, 50	\$69 \$199 \$411 \$431 \$431 \$401 \$421 \$488 \$537 \$530 \$542 \$558 \$624 \$535 \$542 \$558 \$628 \$628 \$732 \$728 \$95 \$895 \$895 \$895 \$895 \$895 \$895 \$1,208 \$1,129 \$1,205 \$1	\$1,083 3,017 5,681 5,781 5,901 5,901 6,554 6,678 6,840 6,972 6,939 6,939 6,443 6,457 6,576 4,589 2,684 2,591 2,591 2,591 2,694 3,725 3,726 4,169 3,726 4,169	\$309 1,019 2,031 1,962 2,434 1,901 2,664 3,052 3,498 4,051 4,490 4,037 3,768 3,589 3,806 5,191 5,955 4,922 6,697 7,112 7,909 8,795 8,723 8,723 8,723 8,724 8,724 10,744 11,674 11,674 11,675 11,079 11,079	\$3, 489 10, 384 15, 133 15, 480 16, 090 16, 236 18, 038 19, 181 19, 928 21, 292 21, 324 22, 460 22, 767 22, 440 22, 154 22, 989 22, 822 21, 383 20, 755 20, 485 20, 546 21, 878 22, 118 22, 138 20, 755 20, 485 20, 546 21, 878 22, 118 24, 862 21, 163 22, 118 24, 862 24, 199 27, 140 27, 816 27, 876 27, 1816 27, 271 27, 362 28, 774 29, 890
1908 1909	51	15,334 15,417	5, 374 5, 260	1,141 1,137	5,710 5,460	1,729 1,770	1,674 1,702	4, 647 4, 726	15,005 16,091	30,574 31,082
	,	, ,		MASSA	CHUSET	<del></del>	,	<u> </u>	+	<u> </u>
1863 1864 1865 1866 1867 1868 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876		\$104 17,532 88,432 99,464 102,123 109,128 120,417 127,100 141,172 141,959 156,116 168,278 172,195 165,209	\$50 19, 869 80, 217 77, 613 75, 898 76, 500 78, 482 71, 795 71, 957 69, 927 69, 928 69, 885 72, 290 71, 305	\$25 8,300 85,865 87,495 29,154 29,830 27,175 25,849 30,004 24,699	\$150 18,014 79,582 79,682 79,882 85,822 87,022 87,872 88,672 90,852 92,014 95,587 96,490	\$1, 231 8,715 11, 125 13, 654 16, 036 18, 290 19, 925 21, 443 22, 753 23, 925 26, 217 26, 719	\$1 1,016 2,764 2,568 3,133 3,868 4,479 4,358 4,697 5,510 11,451 6,383 6,468 5,634	\$5,860 41,116 55,573 56,442 56,756 56,644 56,232 56,777 57,873 58,453 57,909 59,896 55,956	\$92 12,695 54,334 66,326 57,262 62,798 58,152 64,133 74,952 65,849 72,469 82,012 87,702 84,986	\$243 51, 826 221, 035 236, 474 229, 122 237, 402 240, 395 250, 085 271, 229 260, 910 278, 485 293, 069 306, 703 300, 061

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

MASSACHUSETTS—Continued.

Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1877 1878 1879 1880 1881 1881 1882 1883 1884	237 236 241 242 244 244 246 249 249	\$162,870 150,356 152,353 186,490 205,353 195,126 194,175 195,882 211,504	\$73, 319 87, 112 84, 355 80, 468 82, 081 78, 306 74, 292 68, 406 64, 042	\$24, 340 25, 571 24, 962 32, 648 37, 396 32, 605 29, 117 30, 589	\$96, 447 95, 215 94, 957 95, 605 96, 177 95, 852 96, 602 96, 677 96, 678	\$24, 958 22, 820 22, 386 23, 230 24, 580 24, 951 25, 363 25, 149 24, 932	\$4,875 4,511 4,574 5,471 6,389 6,853 7,273 7,345 5,929	\$58, 484 61, 676 65, 537 69, 457 71, 267 68, 573 65, 400 59, 933 55, 917	\$79, 330 80, 614 84, 974 110, 042 125, 198 114, 397 116, 026 110, 602	\$292, 119 298, 780 301, 057 346, 207 368, 285 346, 214 344, 218 335, 373 250, 686
1877 1878 1879 1880 1881 1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1896 1897 1898	250 252 253 256 260 263 268 269 268	211, 304 211, 061 215, 719 230, 988 248, 949 253, 487 252, 718 266, 153 239, 184 258, 629	54, 642 52, 568 35, 996 34, 455 23, 913 18, 993 20, 211 22, 885 31, 055 30, 149	35, 561 31, 824 30, 564 34, 091 20, 443 20, 452 21, 301 22, 524 23, 164 25, 409	96, 046 96, 140 95, 740 96, 141 96, 867 97, 285 99, 231 99, 467 97, 992	24, 362 25, 452 26, 819 27, 655 28, 229 28, 954 29, 767 29, 867 30, 382 29, 864	6,863 7,720 8,325 9,106 10,060 13,783 9,967 10,381 9,074	59, 983 55, 917 46, 246 30, 314 25, 158 17, 603 15, 923 17, 486 19, 714 27, 205 24, 586	132,042 128,517 128,128 144,302 164,498 167,167 163,767 179,870 156,164 191,580	359, 686 343, 291 380, 042 355, 590 372, 189 369, 826 368, 823 396, 773 377, 422 418, 183
1895 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1901 1902 1903	268 268 267 263 250 247 247 247 241 232	268, 069 244, 976 275, 228 272, 608 306, 090 285, 737 287, 565 285, 841 271, 700	31, 343 35, 425 31, 684 32, 777 31, 512 32, 326 32, 643 29, 375 36, 513	24, 445 23, 234 27, 448 30, 949 33, 275 31, 350 32, 433 29, 027 28, 394	97, 142 95, 377 94, 323 90, 477 80, 927 78, 502 76, 863 73, 187 70, 438	29, 775 30, 119 30, 170 29, 433 29, 229 29, 318 29, 237 27, 922 29, 192	10, 413 9, 099 8, 925 11, 930 11, 086 13, 505 13, 748 16, 211 16, 230	26, 266 30, 612 27, 351 23, 963 22, 256 25, 542 26, 094 21, 883 26, 078	190, 886 169, 847 205, 128 222, 787 248, 224 213, 179 236, 635 231, 856 214, 271	413, 447 392, 020 437, 869 449, 290 488, 914 462, 571 480, 655 468, 791 451, 901
1900 1901 1902 1908 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908 1909	220 213 205 203 198 197	267, 006 286, 759 279, 648 290, 326 306, 662 316, 172	34, 614 32, 022 32, 045 31, 215 33, 694 31, 305	26, 665 31, 077 28, 456 30, 948 38, 664 37, 603	64, 106 62, 843 60, 238 59, 218 56, 467 54, 467	28, 846 28, 855 30, 716 33, 145 33, 010 33, 014	15, 384 16, 058 16, 279 17, 366 17, 763 17, 803	27, 739 28, 628 27, 786 28, 364 31, 014 29, 569	223, 626 237, 424 243, 491 244, 341 268, 400 299, 555	472, 331 479, 313 470, 530 472, 018 523, 213 539, 887
				RHODE	EISLAN	D. ————				
1864 1865 1866 1867 1868 1869 1870 1871 1872 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1879 1888 1884 1885 1884 1885 1888 1884 1885 1888 1884 1886 1887 1888 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893	1 555 62 62 62 62 62 62 62 62 62 62 62 62 62	\$534 19,239 21,737 21,102 21,358 22,4865 22,865 24,523 26,362 28,160 28,217 27,413 24,144 24,320 28,519 30,079 30,812	\$531 11, 4371 14, 771 14, 870 14, 864 14, 710 14, 668 15, 223 16, 223 14, 999 14, 989 14, 989 16, 855 16, 801 17, 215 16, 227	\$209 2,730 3,524 2,986 2,514 2,381 2,257 2,522 2,616 2,459 2,471 2,385 2,410 2,325 2,008 1,918 1,918 2,477 2,477 2,587 2,587 2	\$500 19,106 20,365 20,365 20,365 20,365 20,365 20,365 20,505 20,505 20,505 20,500 20,500 20,010 20,010 20,005 20,065 20,065	\$689 895 1, 063 1, 302 1, 672 1, 998 2, 3005 8, 511 4, 290 4, 336 3, 527 3, 563 3, 763 3, 763 3, 961 4, 071	\$669 731 977 1,030 1,237 1,267 1,267 1,642 1,589 1,420 1,293 1,202 1,087 1,087 1,211 1,338	\$363 4, 256 12, 208 12, 419 12, 429 12, 429 12, 378 13, 275 13, 275 13, 273 12, 991 12, 403 12, 660 13, 277 14, 719 14, 143 14, 187	\$231 5, 378 6, 021 6, 235 5, 941 7, 386 6, 962 7, 283 7, 931 7, 366 8, 073 7, 646 8, 073 7, 646 11, 317 11, 417	\$1, 461 36, 251 43, 481 42, 754 42, 503 42, 941 43, 596 46, 637 48, 043 49, 009 48, 884 48, 591 46, 002 47, 401 49, 556 53, 521 53, 744 54, 565
1884 1886 1887 1888 1889 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1896 1900 1901 1902 1901 1902 1904 1904 1905 1906 1907 1909	57 57	30, 178 31, 003 33, 111 34, 521 35, 569 36, 609 36, 608 37, 145 35, 789 36, 681 35, 789 36, 801 35, 789 34, 515 35, 109 28, 744 27, 472 26, 595 22, 826	10, 627 13, 997 5, 471 5, 471 3, 681 4, 471 6, 342 7, 501 7, 761 8, 119 8, 030 4, 792 4, 792 4, 793 4, 793 4, 793	2, 464 2, 507 2, 414 2, 253 2, 379 1, 407 1, 527 1, 582 1, 759 1, 821 1, 816 1, 901 1, 481 1, 490 1, 523 1, 460 1, 533 1, 460 1, 399	20, 540 20, 340 20, 340 20, 340 20, 284 20, 284 20, 287 20, 277 20, 277 20, 277 20, 277 20, 277 19, 537 19, 337 19, 337 11, 305 11, 305 11, 305 11, 305 8, 820 6, 700 6, 700	4,001 3,955 4,082 4,244 4,348 4,481 4,702 5,174 5,121 5,124 4,808 4,808 4,489 3,436 8,778 3,778 3,778	1, 483 1, 268 1, 887 1, 887 2, 042 1, 897 1, 806 1, 626 1, 203 1, 306 1, 225 1, 327 1, 371 1, 663 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1	13, 686 12, 087 9, 193 4, 648 4, 548 3, 425 3, 425 5, 575 5, 575 5, 575 7, 088 3, 778 6, 683 6, 783 6, 683 4, 618 3, 922 4, 588 4, 394 4, 3894 4, 3894	11, 562 13, 749 13, 749 14, 999 16, 037 16, 673 17, 111 19, 363 16, 780 20, 424 19, 523 20, 963 19, 524 24, 249 17, 405 18, 122 19, 154 20, 513 20, 963 19, 528 20, 963 19, 528 20, 963 19, 528 20, 963 19, 528 20, 963 20, 96	53, 779 53, 291 53, 291 54, 923 47, 923 49, 621 49, 365 49, 498 551, 023 555, 215 53, 611 55, 630 57, 826 45, 305 44, 522 45, 387 44, 617
1907 1908 1909	23 22 22 22	22,537 23,920 25,852 27,927	4, 620 4, 771 4, 528 4, 502 4, 553	1,145 1,412 1,625 1,867	6,700 6,700 6,700 6,700	3, 259 3, 083 3, 538 3, 677 3, 685	2, 127 2, 034 2, 048 2, 209	4, 025 3, 818 4, 132 4, 361	17, 897 18, 506 22, 174 26, 445	42, 351 37, 594 38, 061 41, 657 46, 008

Date.

No. of Loans, banks. etc. U.S.

bonds.

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

CONNECTICUT.

Capital, Surplus. Profits.

Circula- Depos-

Total

assets.

Cash,

etc.

				!						
1863	2	\$308	\$179	<b>\$</b> 45	\$314		\$7		\$378	\$724
1864	20	4,561	6,023	944	5,074	\$186	338	\$3,099	2,447	13, 615
1865	81	23,625	22, 188	4, 219	23, 990	2,390	1,433	9,816	2,447 $11,060$	13, 615 58, 706
1866	82	26, 236	22,670	4, 593	24, 584	2,897	1,541	16,896	12, 257	62,533
1867	82	27, 453	22,844	4, 204	24,584	3,476	1,619	17,352	11,327	61,105
1860	81 81	28, 259 29, 968	22,934 $21,774$	3, 812 3, 659	24,624	3,858 4,484	1,633 1,768	17,347 17,363	12,429 11,554	62, 103
1870	81	31,530	21, 263	3,772	24, 607 25, 057	5,080	1,705	17, 280	11, 982	63,013 64,674
1871	81	34, 111	21.567	3,754	25, 057	5 583	1,727	17,653	14.142	67,525
1872	81	35,611	20, 791 20, 724 20, 731	4,090	25,292	6, 214 6, 782 7, 253	1,727 1,744	17.846	14, 332 13, 706	67,784
1873	80	35,809	20,724	3,661	25,325	6,782	1,823 1,748	17,894	13,706	69, 306
1874	80	35, 395	20,731	4,081	25, 425	7,253	1,748	17,582	13,820	67,673
1875	81	36, 380	20, 899	4, 250	25,796	7,544	1,732	17, 292	15,649	70, 383
1877	82 81	34, 424 33, 003	20,597 $21,206$	3,992	26,040 25,548	7, 461 6, 402	1,675	16,732	14,602	68,507
1878	82	30,809	22,711	3,871 4,167	25,505	6 215	1,469	16,696	14,764 15,741	66, 392 67, 955
1879	84	34,012	22,711 $22,717$	3,843	25, 565	6, 215 6, 261	1,311 1,269	17,471 18,039	17, 133	67, 955 69, 794
1880	84	39,853	20.885	4.245	25,465	6,608	1,461	17,604	21, 147	74, 531
1881	85	43,623	21,326	4,426	25,540	6,701	1.747	17,966	25,761	80, 113
1882	86	43, 469	20,220	4,482	25,557	6,789	1,948	17, 218	24,933	78,567
1883	88	42, 183	19,879	4,439	25, 927	6,870	1,940	17,111	22,542	76,632
1884	88	40,557	19, 152	4,444	25, 957	6,894	1,866	16,482	21, 147	77, 436
1886	84 84	40,601	18,901	4,762 4,862	24,922	6,718	1,739	15,933	24,483	77,041
1887	83	42,845 43,114	15, 943 10, 458	4, 200	24, 672 24, 505	6,855 6,908	2,057 $1,937$	13,654 8,699	25,847 $24,479$	77,071
1888	84	43, 818	12,026	4, 426	24, 194	6,925	1,903	7,871	27, 505	70, 296 74, 762
1889	$8\overline{4}$	46, 439	9, 491	2,812	23, 924	6,871	2,191	6,397	29, 914	77,072
1890	84	48.098	6.323	2,922	23,774	7,337	2,586	4,610	29,534	71,589
1891	84	47,880	6.233	3, 197	23,274	[ 7,490	2,690	5,001	29,504	73, 480
1892	84	50,355	6,483	[3,208]	22,999	7,556	2,904	5,511	33,558	79,676
1893	84	43,870	8,165	3,990	22, 999	7,556 7,775	2,937	6,999	28,675	72,088
1894	83	45,908	8, 335	3,660	22, 791	7,685	2,642	7,201	33,911	76,611
1806	82 82	46,610	7,805 9,509	3,620	22, 391	7,762	2,548 $2,682$	6,645	34,005	80, 157
1897	81	43, 637 44, 616	9, 465	4,014 3,715	22,391 $21,541$	7,787	2,622	8,068 8,065	32,436 34,854	77,172 78,795
1898	80	45, 221	9, 430	3,715 4,021	21, 181	7,846 7,968	2,487	7,443	37,952	81,598
1899	79	47,048	10,328	4, 247	20,722	7, 991	2,479	7,990	43,676	87,762
1900	84	47, 953	11.331	4,361	20,635	8,076	3,081	9, 834	42.912	89,000
1901	83	51,241 51,009	12,039 11,695	4,099	20, 357	8,006	3,567	10,594	43, 698	93, 165
1902	83	51,009	11,695	4,094	20,382	8, 158	3,908	9,882	45, 923 40, 811	94,843
1903	81	49,438	11,747	4,093	20,082	8,355	4,058	10, 115	40,811	91, 122
1904	80 79	49, 956 53, 033	11,772 11,760	4,037	19,950 20,115	8,547	4, 162 4, 384	10,810	45,618	95,772
1900	(9)									
1906	80	56, 030	13 322	4 359	20, 205	0,208	4 530	11,037	50,660	107, 585
1906	80 80	56,939	1 13.322	4,399 4,352 4,796	20,205	8,700 9,298 9,563	4, 539	1 12,650	54,133	107, 585
1906 1907 1908	80 80 80	56, 939 57, 990	13, 322	4,796 4,878	20, 205 20, 155	9,563	4,539 5,069	12,680	54,133 53,328	101, 254 107, 585 107, 666 110, 234
1906 1907 1908 1909	80 80 80 80	56,939	1 13.322	4,796 4,878	20,205	9, 298 9, 563 9, 656 10, 466	4, 539	1 12,650	54,133	110,234
1884 1865 1867 1867 1868 1869 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1879 1880 1881 1882 1884 1885 1886 1887 1890 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1906 1907 1908	80 80 80 80	56, 939 57, 990 57, 412	13, 322 12, 893 13, 121	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289	9,563 9,656	4,539 5,069 5,601	12,680 12,088 12,532	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314	107, 585 107, 666 110, 234 114, 513
1906 1907 1908 1909	80 80 80 80	56, 939 57, 990 57, 412	13, 322 12, 893 13, 121	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230	9,563 9,656	4,539 5,069 5,601	12,680 12,088 12,532	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314	110,234
		56, 939 57, 990 57, 412 59, 838	13, 322 12, 893 13, 121 13, 625	4,796 4,878 4,952 NEW	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK.	9,563 9,656	4,539 5,069 5,601 5,229	12,680 12,088 12,532	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314 59, 502	110, 234
		56, 939 57, 990 57, 412 59, 838	13, 322 12, 893 13, 121 13, 625	4,796 4,878 4,952 NEW \$167	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK.	9,563 9,656 10,466	4, 539 5, 069 5, 601 5, 229	12,630 12,088 12,532 13,099	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314 59, 502	\$1,642
		56, 939 57, 990 57, 412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059	13, 322 12, 893 13, 121 13, 625 \$748 23, 466	4,796 4,878 4,952 NEW \$167 15,085	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029	9,563 9,656 10,466	4, 539 5, 069 5, 601 5, 229 \$6 1, 233	12,630 12,088 12,532 13,099	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314 59, 502 \$432 21, 452	\$1,642 73,303
		\$6, 939 57, 990 57, 412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958	13, 322 12, 893 13, 121 13, 625 \$748 23, 466	\$167 15,085 145,829	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029	9,563 9,656 10,466	\$6 1, 233 12, 726	12, 630 12, 088 12, 532 13, 099	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314 59, 502 \$432 21, 452 220, 459	\$1,642 73,303 479,258
		\$6, 939 57, 990 57, 412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765	\$748 23, 466 107, 359 107, 508	\$167 15,085 145,829	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743	9,563 9,656 10,466	4,539 5,069 5,601 5,229 \$6 1,233 12,726 12,298	12, 630 12, 088 12, 532 13, 099 \$9, 583 29, 037 60, 613	\$432 21, 452 263, 930 \$432	\$1,642 73,303 479,258 570,359
		56, 939 57, 990 57, 412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824	\$748 23, 466 107, 359 104, 825	4,796 4,878 4,952 NEW \$167 15,085 145,829 181,370 187,120	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325	9,563 9,656 10,466	\$6 1, 233 12, 726 12, 298 12, 412	\$9,583 29,037 60,613 66,891	\$432 21, 452 262, 604	\$1,642 73,303 479,258 570,359 555,090
		56, 939 57, 990 57, 412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831	\$748 23, 466 107, 359 101, 036 87, 905	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 187, 120 196, 364	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 114, 655	\$122 13, 731 19, 509 23, 231 25, 023	\$6 1, 233 12, 726 12, 298 12, 412 13, 514 16, 310	\$9,583 29,087 60,613 66,891 67,069	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314 59, 502 \$432 21, 452 220, 459 263, 930 262, 604 278, 352 287, 640	\$1,642 73,303 479,258 570,359 555,090 579,902 531,027
		56, 939 57, 990 57, 412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831	\$748 23, 466 107, 359 101, 036 87, 905	\$167 15,085 145,829 181,370 187,120 196,364 163,694 138,986	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 114, 655 114, 655 112, 690 1112, 448	9,563 9,656 10,466 10,466 \$122 13,731 19,509 23,231 25,023 24,648 26,438	\$6 1, 233 12, 726 12, 298 12, 412 13, 514 16, 310 15, 138	12, 630 12, 088 12, 532 13, 099 \$9, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 67, 069 65, 739 63, 584	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314 59, 502 \$432 21, 452 220, 459 263, 930 262, 604 278, 352 287, 640	\$1,642 73,303 479,258 570,359 555,090 579,902 531,027 515,872
		56, 939 57, 990 57, 412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 276, 266	\$748 23, 466 107, 359 101, 036 87, 905	\$167 15,085 145,829 181,370 196,364 163,694 138,986 151,172	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 20, 289 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 114, 655 112, 448 112, 447	\$122 13,731 19,509 23,231 25,023 24,648 26,438 27,629	\$6 1, 233 12, 726 12, 298 12, 412 13, 514 16, 310 15, 138 15, 401	12, 630 12, 088 12, 582 13, 099 \$9, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 67, 069 65, 739 63, 584 61, 495	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314 59, 502 \$432 21, 452 220, 459 263, 930 262, 604 278, 352 287, 640	\$1,642 73,303 479,258 570,359 555,090 579,902 531,027 515,872 572,467
		56, 939 57, 990 57, 412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 276, 266 262, 649	\$748 23, 466 107, 559 107, 508 104, 825 101, 036 87, 905 86, 850 87, 436 77, 478	\$167 4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 187, 120 196, 364 163, 694 138, 986 151, 172 162, 537	20, 205 20, 126 20, 230 20, 289 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 114, 655 112, 690 112, 448 112, 471 110, 244	\$122 13, 731 19, 509 23, 231 25, 023 24, 648 26, 438 27, 629 29, 663	\$6 1, 233 12, 726 12, 298 12, 412 13, 514 16, 310 15, 401 16, 510	\$9,583 29,087 60,613 66,891 67,069 65,739 63,584 61,495 58,867	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314 59, 502 \$432 21, 452 220, 459 263, 930 262, 604 278, 352 287, 640 214, 715 241, 967 242, 281	\$1, 642 73, 303 479, 258 570, 359 555, 090 579, 902 531, 027 515, 872 572, 467 548, 510
		56, 939 57, 990 57, 412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 262, 649 262, 649 279, 953	13, 322 12, 893 13, 121 13, 625 \$748 23, 466 107, 559 107, 559 104, 825 101, 036 87, 905 86, 850 87, 436 77, 478 74, 359	\$167 4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 196, 364 163, 694 138, 986 151, 172 152, 537 130, 585	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 114, 655 112, 490 112, 448 112, 471 110, 244 108, 260	\$122 13, 731 19, 509 23, 231 25, 023 24, 648 26, 438 27, 629 29, 663 31, 133	4,539 5,661 5,601 5,229 \$6 1,233 12,726 12,298 12,412 13,514 16,310 16,310 16,518	\$9,583 29,087 66,891 67,069 65,739 66,891 67,669 65,739 66,495 58,867 57,686	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314 59, 502 \$432 21, 452 220, 459 262, 604 278, 352 237, 640 274, 715 241, 967 242, 281 223, 377	\$1, 642 73, 303 479, 258 570, 359 555, 090 579, 902 5515, 872 572, 467 543, 510 539, 778
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 6262, 649 279, 953 279, 953 279, 953	\$748 23, 466 107, 359 107, 508 101, 036 87, 905 86, 850 77, 478 74, 359 75, 379	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 187, 120 196, 364 163, 694 138, 986 151, 172 152, 537 130, 585 160, 817	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 025 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 114, 655 112, 490 112, 441 110, 244 108, 260	9, 563 9, 656 10, 466 10, 466 11, 466 11, 509 23, 231 125, 023 24, 648 26, 438 27, 629 29, 663 31, 133 32, 179	\$6 5, 669 5, 661 5, 229 \$6 1, 233 12, 726 12, 298 12, 412 13, 514 16, 310 16, 183 16, 401 16, 510 16, 871 17, 698	12, 088 12, 582 12, 582 13, 099 \$9, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 67, 069 65, 739 68, 584 61, 495 57, 686 54, 887	54, 133 56, 314 59, 502 \$432 220, 459 263, 930 262, 604 278, 352 237, 640 214, 715 241, 967 242, 281 223, 377 242, 281 223, 377	\$1, 642 73, 303 479, 258 570, 359 555, 090 579, 902 531, 027 515, 872 572, 467 543, 510 559, 778 572, 738
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 224, 821 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 276, 266 262, 649 279, 953 279, 300 280, 500	\$748 23, 466 107, 559 104, 825 101, 036 87, 905 87, 905 87, 436 77, 478 74, 359 75, 370 68, 784	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 187, 120 196, 364 163, 694 138, 986 151, 172 152, 537 130, 585 160, 817	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 112, 690 112, 448 110, 244 108, 260 106, 055 106, 985	9,563 9,656 10,466 10,466 13,731 19,509 23,231 25,023 24,648 26,438 27,629 29,663 31,133 32,179 32,372	4,539 5,661 5,601 5,229 12,726 12,288 12,412 18,514 16,310 16,138 15,401 16,510 16,871 17,698	12, 080 12, 088 12, 532 13, 099 \$9, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 67, 769 65, 739 68, 584 61, 495 57, 686 54, 877 47, 220	54, 133 56, 314 59, 502 \$432 220, 459 263, 930 262, 604 278, 352 237, 640 214, 715 241, 967 242, 281 223, 377 242, 281 223, 377	\$1, 642 73, 303 479, 258 570, 359 555, 090 579, 902 531, 027 515, 872 572, 467 543, 510 539, 778 572, 738 572, 738
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 9412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 276, 266 662, 649 279, 958 279, 300 280, 504 259, 159	\$748 23, 466 107, 359 107, 508 107, 359 107, 508 104, 825 101, 036 87, 905 88, 850 87, 436 77, 478 74, 359 75, 370 68, 784 77, 21, 775	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 181, 370 187, 120 196, 364 163, 694 163, 694 138, 986 151, 172 162, 537 130, 585 160, 817 125, 899 137, 292	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 325 114, 655 112, 469 112, 471 110, 244 108, 260 106, 055 105, 985 108, 597	9,563 9,656 10,466 10,466 13,731 19,509 23,231 25,023 24,648 26,438 27,629 29,663 31,133 31,133 32,179 32,372 28,549	\$6 5, 661 5, 601 5, 229 \$6 1, 233 12, 726 12, 298 12, 351 16, 310 16, 510 16, 510 16, 571 17, 698 17, 754 14, 318	12, 630 12, 088 12, 532 13, 099 13, 099 14, 25, 25, 25, 25, 25, 25, 25, 25, 25, 25	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314 59, 502 \$432 21, 452 220, 459 263, 930 262, 604 214, 715 241, 967 242, 281 223, 377, 75 229, 803 237, 175	\$1,642 73,303 479,258 570,359 555,090 579,902 531,027 515,872 572,467 543,510 539,778 572,738 572,738 573,525
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 9412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 276, 266 277, 953 279, 300 250, 500 279, 500 27	\$748 22, 463 18, 121 13, 625 \$748 23, 466 107, 359 107, 508 104, 825 101, 036 87, 905 86, 850 87, 436 87, 47, 870 68, 784 72, 175 67, 991 101, 181	4, 796 4, 878 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 187, 120 196, 364 163, 694 162, 537 130, 585 162, 537 130, 585 160, 817 125, 899 137, 292 114, 680	20, 205 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 114, 655 112, 690 112, 471 110, 244 108, 260 106, 055 103, 597 93, 190 88, 094	9,563 9,656 10,466 10,466 13,731 19,509 23,231 24,648 26,438 27,629 29,663 31,133 32,179 32,372 28,549 25,934	\$6 5, 6601 5, 601 5, 229 \$6 1, 233 12, 726 12, 288 12, 412 18, 514 16, 510 16, 871 17, 754 14, 318 14, 320 18, 320	12, 630 12, 088 12, 532 13, 099 89, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 67, 069 65, 739 63, 584 61, 495 58, 867 57, 897 47, 220 42, 256 42, 784 47, 795	\$432 \$1, 452 \$432 \$21, 452 \$20, 459 \$22, 452 \$23, 452 \$27, 452 \$27, 452 \$27, 640 \$214, 715 \$241, 967 \$242, 281 \$23, 377 \$258, 350 \$229, 803 \$237, 175 \$214, 786 \$230, 786	\$1, 642 73, 303 479, 258 570, 359 555, 090 579, 902 515, 872 572, 467 572, 488 572, 788 572, 788 572, 788 572, 525 530, 536
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 9412 59, 838  \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 262, 649 279, 953 279, 300 280, 504 259, 153 239, 236 235, 593 236, 260, 277	\$748 22, 466 107, 559 101, 058 104, 825 101, 058 86, 850 87, 436 77, 478 74, 359 75, 370 68, 784 77, 21, 75 67, 991 101, 181 80, 382	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 187, 120 196, 364 163, 694 163, 694 160, 815 160, 815 17, 125 180, 180 181, 172 180, 181 181, 182 181, 182 181, 182 181, 182 181, 182 183 184 185 185 185 185 185 185 185 185 185 185	20, 205 20, 155 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 114, 655 112, 471 110, 244 108, 260 106, 055 105, 985 103, 597 93, 190 89, 094 88, 094	9, 563 9, 656 10, 466 10, 466 11, 466 11, 466 12, 23, 231 125, 023 24, 648 27, 629 29, 663 31, 133 32, 179 32, 372 28, 549 26, 934 26, 934 27, 934 28, 944 28,	\$6 1, 233 12, 726 12, 298 12, 412 13, 514 16, 510 16, 510 14, 318 14, 320 18, 325 18, 355	12, 630 12, 638 12, 532 13, 099 13, 099 14, 099 15, 739 16, 891 167, 686 161, 495 17, 686 14, 497 17, 47, 220 142, 784 147, 795 150, 295	\$432 21, 452 220, 459 268, 360 278, 352 221, 452 220, 459 268, 930 262, 604 278, 352 227, 642 221, 4715 221,	\$1, 642 73, 303 479, 258 570, 359 555, 090 579, 902 531, 027 543, 510 539, 778 537, 525 530, 536 482, 541 519, 874 561, 020
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 940 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 276, 266 279, 953 279, 300 280, 504 259, 153 259, 250 250 250, 250 250 250, 250 250 250 250 250 250 250 250 250 250	\$748 23, 466 107, 359 107, 559 107, 559 107, 559 107, 508 104, 825 101, 825 101, 825 74, 368 77, 478 74, 369 75, 370 68, 784 72, 175 68, 784 71, 175 101, 181 80, 382 66, 684	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 187, 120 196, 364 163, 694 161, 172 162, 537 130, 585 160, 817 125, 899 137, 292 114, 680 126, 426 160, 363 181, 693	20, 205 20, 155 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 114, 655 112, 471 110, 244 108, 260 106, 055 105, 985 103, 597 93, 190 89, 094 88, 094	9, 563 9, 656 10, 466 10, 466 11, 466 11, 466 12, 23, 231 125, 023 24, 648 27, 629 29, 663 31, 133 32, 179 32, 372 28, 549 26, 934 26, 934 27, 934 28, 944 28,	\$6 1, 233 12, 726 12, 298 12, 412 13, 514 16, 510 16, 510 14, 318 14, 320 18, 325 18, 355	12, 630 12, 638 12, 532 13, 099 13, 099 14, 099 15, 739 16, 891 167, 686 161, 495 17, 686 14, 497 17, 47, 220 142, 784 147, 795 150, 295	\$432 \$1, 452 \$20, 459 \$220, 459 \$26, 604 \$278, 352 \$214, 715 \$241, 967 \$242, 281 \$242, 281 \$252, 600 \$277, 350 \$277, 175 \$241, 967 \$242, 281 \$229, 803 \$271, 175 \$241, 967 \$229, 803 \$271, 175 \$241, 967 \$221, 900 \$221,	\$1, 642 73, 303 479, 258 570, 359 555, 690 551, 872 572, 467 643, 510 643, 610 643,
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 9412 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 237, 036 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 2276, 266 262, 649 277, 958 279, 958 279, 953 260, 277 313, 093 330, 897	\$748 23, 466 107, 558 101, 035 101, 036 87, 905 86, 850 87, 435 74, 359 75, 370 68, 784 77, 175 67, 991 101, 188 80, 382 65, 644 70, 288	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 196, 364 138, 986 151, 172 152, 537 130, 585 160, 817 125, 899 137, 292 114, 680 126, 426 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931	20, 205 20, 155 20, 155 20, 230 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 112, 465 112, 481 112, 471 110, 244 1108, 260 106, 055 105, 985 103, 597 98, 190 88, 094 86, 202 86, 347 85, 785	9, 563 9, 656 10, 466 10, 466 11, 466 11, 466 12, 23, 231 12, 502 23, 231 24, 648 26, 438 27, 629 29, 663 31, 133 32, 179 32, 372 28, 549 25, 934 25, 934 25, 26, 27, 289 29, 363 27, 289 29, 363 27, 289 29, 363 21, 289 29, 363 21, 289 29, 363 21, 289 29, 363 21, 289 29, 363 21, 289 29, 363 21, 289 29, 363 21, 289 29, 363 21, 289 29, 363 21, 289 29, 363 21, 289 29, 363 21, 289 29, 363 21, 289 21,	\$6 1. 233 12, 726 12, 298 12, 298 12, 412 18, 514 16, 310 16, 510 16, 871 17, 764 14, 318 14, 320 18, 325 18, 559 11, 754 11, 966 17, 754 17, 975 18, 975 18, 975 18, 975 19,	12, 030 12, 088 12, 532 13, 099 89, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 65, 739 63, 584 61, 495 58, 867 57, 784 42, 256 42, 784 47, 795 50, 295 46, 744 47, 947	\$432 \$432 \$21, 452 \$20, 459 \$22, 459 \$23, 564 \$432 \$21, 452 \$20, 459 \$263, 930 \$22, 640 \$214, 715 \$241, 967 \$242, 281 \$23, 377 \$258, 350 \$229, 803 \$237, 175 \$214, 786 \$223, 070 \$27, 076 \$307, 495 \$372, 854	\$1,642 73,303 479,258 570,359 555,990 515,872 572,473 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,610 539,778 572,610 539,778 543,510
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 9412 59, 838  \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 262, 649 279, 953 279, 300 280, 504 259, 153 259, 153 359, 3236 330, 897 333, 897	\$748 23, 466 107, 359 107, 508 107, 559 107, 508 104, 825 101, 036 87, 905 86, 850 87, 436 77, 478 74, 359 75, 370 68, 784 76, 910 101, 181 80, 382 65, 644 70, 280 62, 307	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 186, 364 163, 694 138, 986 151, 172 162, 537 130, 585 160, 817 125, 899 137, 292 114, 680 126, 426 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931 226, 681	20, 205 20, 155 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 114, 655 114, 655 112, 471 110, 244 108, 260 106, 055 103, 597 93, 190 89, 094 85, 202 85, 347 86, 780 87, 581	9,563 9,656 10,466 10,466 10,466 11,731 19,509 23,231 25,023 24,648 27,629 29,663 31,133 32,179 28,549 25,934 26,4783 27,289 29,363 31,066	4,539 5,069 5,069 5,601 5,229 12,726 12,298 12,412 13,514 16,310 16,510 16,871 17,784 14,318 14,320 18,325 18,5566 17,948 19,747	12, 630 12, 638 12, 532 13, 099 189, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 66, 739 66, 739 66, 588 61, 495 54, 877 47, 226 42, 256 44, 795 50, 295 47, 795 50, 295 47, 794 47, 794 47, 794	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314 59, 502 \$432 21, 452 220, 459 263, 930 262, 604 278, 352 237, 640 214, 715 223, 377 241, 967 241, 967 242, 281 223, 377 242, 281 223, 377 242, 281 223, 377 241, 967 371, 756 307, 496 372, 854 409, 935	\$1, 642 73, 303 479, 258 570, 359 555, 090 579, 902 531, 027 572, 467 543, 510 589, 778 572, 783 572, 783 572, 784 572, 784 572, 784 572, 784 572, 784 572, 784 572, 787 572, 787 573, 787 573, 787 574, 787 574, 787 575, 787 577 577 577 577 577 577 577 577 577
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 940 59, 838  \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 227, 953 279, 300 289, 236 239, 236 239, 236 239, 236 331, 098 335, 373 330, 897 335, 378 344, 213	\$748 23,465 107,359 101,035 101,035 104,825 101,036 87,905 86,850 87,436 87,436 87,436 87,436 101,103 87,436 101,103 87,905 86,850 101,036 87,905 86,850 101,036 87,436 87	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 187, 120 196, 364 163, 694 138, 986 151, 172 152, 537 125, 899 137, 292 114, 680 126, 426 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931 256, 681 157, 345	20, 205 20, 155 20, 155 20, 289 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 1114, 655 112, 690 112, 444 1108, 260 106, 055 103, 597 93, 190 88, 094 86, 202 85, 347 86, 780 87, 581 86, 898	9,563 9,656 10,466 10,466 10,466 11,731 19,509 23,231 25,023 24,648 26,438 27,629 29,633 31,133 32,179 32,372 28,549 25,934 26,24,783 27,289 29,363 31,066 34,064	4,539 5,069 5,069 5,601 5,229 12,726 12,298 12,412 13,514 16,310 16,510 16,871 17,784 14,318 14,320 18,325 18,5566 17,948 19,747	12, 630 12, 688 12, 532 13, 099 18, 583 29, 637 60, 613 66, 891 67, 669 65, 739 63, 584 64, 277 47, 225 42, 784 42, 784 42, 784 44, 794 47, 947 47, 596 48, 114 48, 119	\$432 \$432 \$21, 452 \$20, 459 \$220, 459 \$23, 328 \$24, 452 \$27, 452 \$27, 640 \$214, 715 \$241, 967 \$242, 281 \$23, 377 \$242, 281 \$223, 377 \$258, 350 \$229, 803 \$237, 175 \$214, 786 \$223, 803 \$237, 175 \$214, 786 \$237, 175 \$237, 175 \$237, 175 \$247, 185 \$237, 175 \$247, 185 \$237, 175 \$247, 185 \$247,	\$1,642 73,303 479,258 570,359 555,990 557,902 531,027 515,872 572,467 543,510 539,783 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,610 500,000 600,000
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 9412 59, 838  \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 237, 036 257, 626 262, 649 279, 953 239, 236 259, 153 239, 236 235, 593 240, 277 313, 093 335, 378 3344, 213 299, 439 99, 439	\$748 23,465 107,359 101,035 101,035 104,825 101,036 87,905 86,850 87,436 87,436 87,436 87,436 101,103 87,436 101,103 87,905 86,850 101,036 87,905 86,850 101,036 87,436 87	4, 796 4, 878 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167, 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 186, 364 198, 986 151, 172 160, 817 125, 899 137, 292 114, 680 126, 426 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931 126, 426 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931 160, 364 167, 345 168, 436 169, 436 16	20, 205 20, 155 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 114, 650 112, 448 110, 244 108, 260 100, 985 103, 597 93, 190 84, 094 85, 202 85, 347 86, 294 87, 581 86, 894 88, 278	9, 563 9, 656 10, 466 10, 466 11, 466 11, 466 12, 23, 231 125, 023 24, 648 27, 629 29, 663 31, 133 32, 179 25, 934 25, 934 26, 438 27, 289 29, 263 31, 066 34, 064 38, 195	\$6 1, 233 12, 726 12, 298 12, 298 12, 412 13, 514 16, 310 16, 188 17, 754 14, 318 14, 320 18, 325 11, 948 11, 747 11, 298 17, 747 17, 298 17, 358	12, 630 12, 638 12, 532 13, 099 189, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 67, 069 65, 739 66, 58, 667 57, 686 54, 877 47, 220 42, 256 42, 256 42, 795 50, 295 66, 744 47, 795 48, 119 39, 859 48, 119 39, 859	54, 133 53, 328 56, 314 59, 502 \$432 21, 452 220, 459 268, 930 262, 604 278, 352 221, 4715 241, 967 242, 281 223, 377 242, 281 223, 377 242, 281 223, 377 241, 967 241, 967 321, 786 321,	\$1, 642 73, 305 \$79, 902 551, 672 579, 902 531, 627 572, 738 570, 536 570, 536 570, 536 572, 738 572, 574 574 574 574 574 574 574 574 574 574
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 940 57, 9412 59, 838  \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 276, 266 262, 649 237, 930 239, 259, 153 239, 259, 153 239, 258, 359, 359, 359, 359, 359, 359, 359, 359	\$748 23, 466 107, 359 107, 559 107, 559 107, 559 101, 036 87, 436 77, 478 86, 850 87, 436 77, 478 436 77, 478 436 76, 370 68, 784 72, 175 69, 191 101, 181 80, 382 65, 644 70, 280 65, 648 75, 730 65, 790 65,	4, 796 4, 878 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167, 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 186, 364 198, 986 151, 172 160, 817 125, 899 137, 292 114, 680 126, 426 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931 126, 426 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931 160, 364 167, 345 168, 436 169, 436 16	20, 205 20, 155 20, 155 20, 289 20, 289 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 1112, 469 112, 471 110, 244 1108, 260 106, 985 103, 597 93, 199 86, 202 88, 347 85, 780 87, 581 88, 273 81, 994 88, 273 81, 994 88, 273 81, 994 88, 273 81, 994	9, 563 9, 656 10, 466 10, 466 11, 466 11, 466 12, 23, 231 125, 023 24, 648 27, 629 29, 663 31, 133 32, 179 25, 934 25, 934 26, 438 27, 289 29, 263 31, 066 34, 064 38, 195	\$6 1, 233 12, 726 12, 298 12, 298 12, 412 13, 514 16, 310 16, 188 17, 754 14, 318 14, 320 18, 325 11, 948 11, 747 11, 298 17, 747 17, 298 17, 358	12, 630 12, 638 12, 532 13, 099 189, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 67, 069 65, 739 66, 58, 667 57, 686 54, 877 47, 220 42, 256 42, 256 42, 795 50, 295 66, 744 47, 795 48, 119 39, 859 48, 119 39, 859	\$432 \$432 \$1, 452 \$20, 459 \$204, 459 \$204, 459 \$204, 459 \$204, 459 \$204, 459 \$214, 715 \$241, 967 \$242, 281 \$244, 715 \$241, 967 \$242, 281 \$244, 715 \$241, 967 \$242, 281 \$241, 350 \$271, 175 \$244, 967 \$246, 350 \$246,	\$1, 642 73, 305 \$79, 902 551, 672 579, 902 531, 627 572, 738 570, 536 570, 536 570, 536 572, 738 572, 574 574 574 574 574 574 574 574 574 574
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 9412 59, 838  \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 237, 036 257, 626 262, 649 279, 953 239, 236 259, 153 239, 236 235, 593 240, 277 313, 093 335, 378 3344, 213 299, 439 99, 439	\$748 23, 466 107, 359 107, 559 107, 559 107, 559 104, 525 86, 850 87, 436 77, 478 74, 359 75, 370 68, 784 72, 175 66, 7991 101, 181 80, 382 65, 644 70, 280 65, 648 48, 916 41, 054 48, 916 41, 054 48, 918	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167, 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 186, 364 163, 694 138, 986 151, 172 162, 537 130, 585 160, 817 125, 899 137, 292 114, 680 126, 426 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931 226, 681 156, 642 156, 642	20, 205 20, 155 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 114, 650 112, 448 110, 244 108, 260 100, 985 103, 597 93, 190 84, 094 85, 202 85, 347 86, 294 87, 581 86, 894 88, 278	9,563 9,656 10,466 10,466 10,466 11,731 19,509 23,231 25,023 24,648 26,438 27,629 29,633 31,133 32,179 32,372 28,549 25,934 26,24,783 27,289 29,363 31,066 34,064	4,539 5,069 5,069 5,601 5,229 12,726 12,298 12,412 13,514 16,310 16,510 16,871 17,784 14,318 14,320 18,325 18,5566 17,948 19,747	12, 030 12, 088 12, 532 13, 099 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 66, 891 61, 495 58, 867 54, 877 47, 220 42, 256 42, 784 47, 747 47, 596 43, 744 47, 747 47, 596 43, 757 47, 199 48, 19	\$432 \$432 \$1, 452 \$20, 459 \$20, 459 \$220, 459 \$237, 640 \$214, 715 \$241, 967 \$242, 281 \$242, 281 \$242, 281 \$242, 281 \$242, 281 \$242, 281 \$242, 281 \$242, 281 \$243, 350 \$241, 715 \$241,	\$1,642 73,303 479,258 570,359 555,990 557,902 531,027 515,872 572,467 543,510 539,783 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,610 500,000 600,000
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 940 59, 838  \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 227, 953 279, 300 285, 513 239, 236 239, 236 239, 236 239, 236 239, 236 239, 236 239, 236 239, 236 239, 236 239, 236 235, 593 330, 897 335, 378 334, 213 299, 439 386, 056 386, 055	\$748 23, 462 107, 359 107, 359 107, 508 104, 825 101, 825 101, 825 101, 825 77, 478 74, 359 75, 370 68, 784 68, 785 76, 370 68, 784 68, 784 70, 280 62, 307 55, 730 53, 048 48, 916 41, 054 35, 814	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 187, 120 196, 364 163, 986 151, 172 162, 537 130, 585 160, 817 125, 899 114, 680 126, 426 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931 167, 345 166, 642 191, 895 165, 574 168, 146 168, 146	20, 205 20, 155 20, 155 20, 289 20, 289 20, 289 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 1112, 690 112, 448 112, 471 110, 244 1108, 260 106, 055 103, 597 93, 190 85, 397 86, 894 87, 581 86, 894 88, 292 81, 755 85, 624 88, 893 88, 694	9, 563 9, 656 10, 466 10, 466 11, 466 11, 466 12, 12, 13, 13, 13, 13, 13, 13, 13, 13, 13, 13	4,539 5,669 5,660 5,229 12,238 12,288 12,412 13,514 16,310 15,188 17,754 14,318 14,320 18,559 17,754 19,747 17,298 17,356 16,871 17,948 19,747 17,298 17,356 16,850 19,448	12, 630 12, 638 12, 532 13, 099 89, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 66, 739 63, 584 64, 277 47, 220 42, 784 42, 784 42, 784 44, 794 47, 947 47, 596 48, 119 49, 119 49, 119 41, 1	\$432 \$432 \$21, 452 \$20, 459 \$288, 930 \$22, 452 \$278, 352 \$278, 352 \$278, 352 \$278, 352 \$278, 352 \$278, 352 \$278, 352 \$229, 803 \$229, 803 \$229, 803 \$229, 803 \$229, 803 \$229, 803 \$229, 803 \$229, 803 \$229, 803 \$229, 803 \$211, 786 \$229, 803 \$229, 803 \$211, 786 \$229, 803 \$221, 705 \$214, 786 \$221, 786 \$2	\$1,642 73,303 479,258 570,359 555,990 555,990 551,872 572,467 543,510 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 574,746 574,746 574,747
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 9412 59, 838  \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 237, 036 227, 036 226, 649 276, 266 262, 649 277, 303 239, 236 235, 539 239, 236 235, 539 338, 977 335, 378 344, 213 299, 439 328, 000 355, 360 366, 055 402, 942 417, 594	\$748 23, 459 107, 359 107, 508 107, 508 107, 508 107, 508 101, 036 87, 955 86, 850 87, 436 77, 478 74, 359 75, 370 68, 784 72, 175 68, 784 72, 175 68, 784 72, 175 68, 784 74, 359 75, 370 55, 708 80, 805 81, 436 81,	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 186, 364 183, 986 151, 172 160, 817 125, 899 137, 292 126, 426 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931 160, 364 161, 365 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931 165, 574 165, 574 165, 574 168, 146 183, 217 94, 241	20, 205 20, 155 20, 155 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 1115, 743 115, 325 1112, 481 112, 471 110, 244 112, 471 110, 595 106, 985 107, 985 108, 595 86, 202 86, 347 88, 273 81, 190 88, 19	9, 563 9, 656 10, 466 10, 466 11, 466 11, 466 12, 23, 231 125, 023 24, 648 27, 629 29, 663 31, 133 32, 179 32, 372 28, 593 426, 984 27, 289 29, 363 31, 064 34, 064 35, 195 36	\$6 1, 233 12, 726 12, 298 12, 298 12, 298 12, 412 13, 514 16, 310 16, 310 16, 510 16, 510 16, 510 16, 510 16, 510 17, 754 14, 318 14, 320 18, 325 18, 405 17, 948 19, 747 17, 298 16, 307 17, 308 16, 850 19, 448 21, 453	12, 630 12, 532 13, 099 12, 532 13, 099 189, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 67, 069 65, 739 66, 581 61, 495 54, 877 47, 226 42, 784 47, 795 50, 295 64, 744 47, 947 47, 595 18, 607 18, 6	\$432 21, 452 220, 459 223, 460 2237, 640 2241, 967 241, 976 242, 281 223, 377 242, 281 223, 377 242, 281 223, 377 242, 281 223, 377 244, 786 223, 000 307, 175 214, 786 223, 000 307, 175 214, 786 308, 139 265, 370 308, 139 265, 370 308, 139 265, 370 308, 139 265, 370 308, 139 265, 370 308, 139 308, r>308 308 308 308 308 308 308 308 308	\$1, 642 73, 303 479, 255 555, 090 579, 902 531, 627 555, 595 555, 090 579, 902 531, 627 572, 738 572, 525 580, 536 482, 541 561, 020 628, 889 706, 245 730, 437 643, 714 643, 714 647, 459 721, 165 754, 625
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 940 59, 838  \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 276, 266 262, 649 279, 953 279, 930 239, 236 239, 236 239, 236 330, 897 335, 330 897 335, 330 897 335, 360 355, 360 355, 360 366, 055 360 366, 055	\$748 23, 466 107, 359 107, 559 107, 559 107, 559 107, 559 107, 550 87, 436 87, 905 88, 850 87, 436 77, 478 74, 359 75, 370 68, 784 74, 378 74, 378 75, 370 68, 784 72, 175 67, 911 101, 181 80, 382 65, 644 70, 280 62, 307 55, 730 64, 914 40, 074 30, 455 24, 513 30, 455 24, 513	4, 796 4, 878 4, 878 1, 4, 952 NEW \$167, 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 187, 120 196, 364 163, 694 163, 694 162, 537 130, 585 160, 817 130, 585 160, 817 125, 899 137, 292 114, 680 126, 426 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931 256, 681 157, 345 156, 642 191, 895 165, 574 158, 146 158, 146 158, 147 158, 147	20, 205 20, 155 20, 155 20, 289 20, 289 20, 289 20, 289 114, 055 112, 690 113, 743 115, 325 1112, 471 110, 244 1108, 260 106, 055 103, 597 93, 190 86, 202 88, 347 85, 780 87, 581 88, 293 88, 293 88, 381, 920 81, 755 85, 624 88, 883 81, 931 84, 877	9, 563 9, 656 10, 466 10, 466 11, 466 11, 466 12, 23, 231 125, 023 24, 648 27, 629 29, 663 31, 133 32, 179 32, 372 28, 593 426, 984 27, 289 29, 363 31, 064 34, 064 35, 195 36	4, 539 5, 669 5, 6601 5, 229 86 12, 726 12, 228 12, 412 12, 128 12, 412 13, 514 16, 310 16, 510 16, 510 16, 510 17, 754 14, 318 14, 320 18, 320 18, 320 18, 320 17, 356 17, 356 16, 871 17, 398 17, 356 16, 307 17, 306 16, 307 17, 306 16, 307 17, 306 16, 307 17, 305 16, 302 19, 448 21, 453 22, 225	12, 630 12, 532 13, 099 12, 532 13, 099 189, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 67, 069 65, 739 66, 581 61, 495 54, 877 47, 226 42, 784 47, 795 50, 295 64, 744 47, 947 47, 595 18, 607 18, 6	\$432 \$432 \$1, 452 \$20, 459 \$204, 59 \$208, 930 \$21, 452 \$21, 452 \$278, 352 \$278, 352 \$214, 715 \$241, 967 \$242, 281 \$223, 7640 \$223, 7640 \$223, 775 \$244, 786 \$223, 707 \$23, 707 \$308, 139 \$307, 495 \$372, 854 \$409, 935 \$308, 139 \$311, 858 \$288, 010 \$23, 454 \$360, 916 \$360,	\$1, 642 73, 303 479, 258 570, 359 555, 090 551, 872 572, 467 643, 510 643, 549 644, 549 647, 459 721, 165 754, 625 719, 719, 410
		56, 939 57, 940 57, 940 59, 838 \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 237, 036 227, 036 237, 036 237, 953 240, 259, 153 259, 153 259, 153 260, 277 313, 093 328, 050 259, 153 260, 277 313, 093 328, 000 335, 593 349, 439 328, 000 355, 363 366, 055 402, 942 416, 664 440, 685	\$748 23,466 107,359 107,598 107,598 104,825 101,036 87,905 86,850 87,436 87,436 87,436 77,478 74,359 75,370 68,784 72,175 67,991 101,181 80,382 65,644 70,280 62,307 55,730 64,164 44,016 44,016 45,017 30,455 24,513 24,513 24,513 25,459	4, 796 4, 878 4, 952 NEW \$167 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 187, 120 196, 364 188, 986 151, 172 160, 817 125, 899 137, 292 137, 292 137, 292 137, 292 137, 292 14, 680 126, 426 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931 256, 681 157, 345 157, 345 158, 146 183, 217 94, 241 102, 310 96, 456	20, 205 20, 155 20, 155 20, 230 20, 230 20, 289 YORK. \$985 20, 029 114, 055 115, 743 115, 325 1112, 690 112, 448 112, 471 110, 244 112, 471 110, 244 103, 585 103, 985 103, 985 103, 885 89, 598 87, 581 88, 202 88, 347 88, 780 88, 594 88, 273 81, 755 85, 624 88, 884, 931 84, 877 86, 748	9, 563 9, 656 10, 466 10, 466 11, 466 11, 466 12, 23, 231 12, 502 23, 231 25, 623 27, 629 29, 663 31, 133 32, 179 32, 372 25, 934 25, 934 25, 934 26, 938 31, 066 34, 064 33, 195 32, 278 36, 486 41, 951 44, 963 51, 351 51, 351	4,539 5,669 5,660 5,229 \$6 1,233 12,726 12,298 12,412 16,310 16,510 16,510 16,871 17,698 17,754 14,318 14,320 18,559 16,066 17,754 17,298 19,747 17,298 19,747 17,298 19,747 17,298 19,406 10,4	12, 030 12, 038 12, 532 13, 099 18, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 67, 739 68, 584 61, 495 58, 867 57, 88 47, 747 47, 220 42, 256 42, 784 47, 747 47, 596 43, 119 39, 859 35, 156 30, 757 26, 719 23, 596 18, 759 18, 759	\$432 \$432 21, 452 220, 459 223, 459 2241, 452 227, 459 228, 930 262, 604 214, 715 242, 281 223, 377, 72 258, 350 229, 803 229, 803 229, 803 229, 803 237, 175 214, 786 223, 070 270, 076 307, 495 372, 854 409, 935 308, 139 265, 370 311, 858 288, 010 328, 454 360, 916 360, 916 379, 256 379, 256	\$1,642 73,303 479,258 570,359 555,990 557,990 557,990 557,97 572,467 543,510 553,7525 572,238 572,238 572,2467 539,788 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 572,738 573,7525 573,7525 574,621 628,897 628,497 650,437 644,7459 721,165 721,165 721,410 745,191
1906 1907 1908 1909 1863 1864 1865 1866 1867 1868 1869 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1878 1889 1889 1890 1891		56, 939 57, 940 57, 940 59, 838  \$422 27, 059 176, 958 229, 765 214, 824 232, 192 226, 831 237, 036 276, 266 262, 649 279, 953 279, 930 239, 236 239, 236 239, 236 330, 897 335, 330 897 335, 330 897 335, 360 355, 360 355, 360 366, 055 360 366, 055	\$748 23, 466 107, 359 107, 559 107, 559 107, 559 107, 559 107, 550 87, 436 87, 905 88, 850 87, 436 77, 478 74, 359 75, 370 68, 784 74, 378 74, 378 75, 370 68, 784 72, 175 67, 911 101, 181 80, 382 65, 644 70, 280 62, 307 55, 730 64, 914 40, 074 30, 455 24, 513 30, 455 24, 513	4, 796 4, 878 4, 878 1, 4, 952 NEW \$167, 15, 085 145, 829 181, 370 187, 120 196, 364 163, 694 163, 694 162, 537 130, 585 160, 817 130, 585 160, 817 125, 899 137, 292 114, 680 126, 426 160, 363 181, 692 225, 931 256, 681 157, 345 156, 642 191, 895 165, 574 158, 146 158, 146 158, 147 158, 147	20, 205 20, 155 20, 155 20, 289 20, 289 20, 289 20, 289 114, 055 112, 690 113, 743 115, 325 1112, 471 110, 244 1108, 260 106, 055 103, 597 93, 190 86, 202 88, 347 85, 780 87, 581 88, 293 88, 293 88, 381, 920 81, 755 85, 624 88, 883 81, 931 84, 877	9, 563 9, 656 10, 466 10, 466 11, 466 11, 466 12, 23, 231 125, 023 24, 648 27, 629 29, 663 31, 133 32, 179 32, 372 28, 593 426, 984 27, 289 29, 363 31, 064 34, 064 35, 195 36	4, 539 5, 669 5, 6601 5, 229 86 12, 726 12, 228 12, 412 12, 128 12, 412 13, 514 16, 310 16, 510 16, 510 16, 510 17, 754 14, 318 14, 320 18, 320 18, 320 18, 320 17, 356 17, 356 16, 871 17, 398 17, 356 16, 307 17, 306 16, 307 17, 306 16, 307 17, 306 16, 307 17, 305 16, 302 19, 448 21, 453 22, 225	12, 630 12, 532 13, 099 12, 532 13, 099 189, 583 29, 037 60, 613 66, 891 67, 069 65, 739 66, 581 61, 495 54, 877 47, 226 42, 784 47, 795 50, 295 64, 744 47, 947 47, 595 18, 607 18, 6	\$432 \$432 \$1, 452 \$20, 459 \$204, 59 \$208, 930 \$21, 452 \$21, 452 \$278, 352 \$278, 352 \$214, 715 \$241, 967 \$242, 281 \$223, 7640 \$223, 7640 \$223, 775 \$244, 786 \$223, 707 \$23, 707 \$308, 139 \$307, 495 \$372, 854 \$409, 935 \$308, 139 \$311, 858 \$288, 010 \$23, 454 \$360, 916 \$360,	\$1, 642 73, 303 479, 258 570, 359 555, 090 551, 872 572, 467 643, 510 643, 549 644, 549 647, 459 721, 165 754, 625 719, 719, 410

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

NEW YORK—Continued.

			N	EW IOR	KCOH	anded.				
Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital,	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1894 1895 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908	324 327 336 341	\$476, 229 481, 677 426, 653 521, 779 552, 337 662, 209 697, 287 748, 474 772, 391 802, 611 979, 491 987, 781 921, 812 947, 143 1,137,188 1,180,929	\$39,050 40,589 46,573 44,484 86,661 65,461 89,239 91,807 101,529 106,489 97,114 94,906 89,751 90,278 99,661 98,128	272, 321 219, 643 242, 058 363, 374	\$87, 226 86, 936 85, 486 83, 160 82, 995 81, 783 97, 218 104, 828 126, 058 136, 770 143, 527 143, 908 148, 101 159, 110 158, 989 162, 249	\$57, 217 56, 919 57, 119 57, 507 57, 608 57, 624 61, 561 66, 317 80, 643 91, 354 100, 774 127, 119 137, 583 139, 212 147, 939	\$24, 850 25, 522 26, 347 24, 865 26, 142 28, 532 36, 159 41, 475 48, 098 53, 271 48, 872 53, 724 40, 242 41, 585 46, 795	\$27, 183 30, 163 37, 128 32, 191 31, 272 31, 353 49, 059 61, 307 55, 985 67, 291 63, 620 78, 522 73, 212 80, 546 88, 343 89, 131	780, 480 876, 829 913, 457 798, 189 1,019,523	\$890, 276 884, 617 72, 472 935, 848 1, 051, 4652 1, 210, 652 1, 312, 870 1, 487, 258 1, 598, 712 1, 522, 208 1, 864, 545 1, 800, 876 1, 887, 655 1, 800, 876 2, 239, 117 2, 291, 474
			·	NEW	JERSE	Υ.				
1863 1864 1864 1864 1865 1866 1866 1866 1867 1868 1869 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1889 1889 1889 1889 1889 1889	154 544 555 544 557 622 662 663 669 669 669 677 711 772 741 855 859 94 99 1002 1022 1022 1024 1124 1124 1124 1124	\$55 1, 223 14, 641 16, 831 19, 195 20, 324 21, 216 6, 058 25, 053 26, 099 24, 312 22, 572 23, 324 22, 572 23, 349 365 35, 563 35, 564 42, 062 45, 113 50, 146 47, 509 51, 362 51, 47, 509 51, 362 51, 47, 509 51,	\$60 2,589 12,086 11,913 11,930 11,193 11,1936 11,288 12,766 12,891 13,252 14,248 13,266 13,252 14,248 13,266 13,252 14,248 13,266 13,252 14,248 13,266 13,252 14,248 13,266 13,252 14,248 15,587 16,653 16,558 16,558 16,558 16,558 16,558 16,170 17,175 18,052 19,959 10,148 10,149 11,169 1	\$31 508 3, 664 4, 009 8, 531 3, 510 3, 309 8, 777 4, 116 8, 961 3, 961 3, 963 4, 001 4, 412 4, 623 4, 001 4, 412 4, 623 4, 557 9, 588 5, 968 6, 258 6, 2	1, 998 10, 933 11, 233 11, 483 11, 483 11, 486 11, 803 12, 480 13, 808 14, 245 14, 294 14, 203 14, 403 14, 403 12, 995 12, 905 12, 203 12, 203 12, 203 12, 203 12, 203 12, 203 14, 203 14, 403 12, 508 12, 108 12, 108 13, 823 14, 258 14, 483 14, 658 14, 418 14, 658 14, 445 14, 696 15, 668 15, 668 16, 17, 163 17, 461 17, 966 18, 419 17, 163 17, 465 19, 708 20, 632 20, 632	\$1, 166 1, 607 1, 938 2, 245 2, 451 2, 451 3, 807 3, 825 3, 517 3, 825 3, 703 3, 714 3, 844 3, 843 3, 623 4, 503 4, 503 4, 503 4, 503 5, 640 6, 6, 822 6, 7, 678 7, 447 7, 803 7, 942 8, 235 8, 490 8, 673 8, 490 11, 375 12, 375 12, 375 13, 388 19, 251	\$2 127 127 1914 1,019 1,195 1,271 1,350 1,451 1,597 1,593 1,375 1,380 1,631 1,593 1,381 1,593 1,381 1,593 1,381 1,593 1,381 1,593 1,381 1,593 1,381 1,593 1,381 1,593 1,381 1,593 1,381 1,593 1,381 1,593 1,381 1,593 1,890 1,651 3,482 1,890 1,651 3,482 3,482 4,693 4,	\$1, 298 3, 987 8, 081 9, 056 9, 318 9, 237 9, 854 10, 992 11, 094 10, 787 11, 064 10, 387 9, 351 8, 007 7, 258 3, 745 3, 791 4, 591 4, 655 5, 320 5, 014 5, 031 5, 031 6, 061 6, 8 1, 249 11, 729 14, 076 12, 710 14, 165 18, 819 17, 396 17, 639 17, 396 18, 730 18, 106 17, 600 18, 730 18, 106 17, 97 18, 584 19, 757 24, 525 28, 251 28, 251 28, 261 35, 783 40, 738 40, 738 41, 738 42, 138 44, 031 46, 978 47, 375 54, 110 56, 293 57, 173 62, 128 71, 148 73, 462 79, 436 79,	\$208 5, 199 36, 911 38, 571 40, 684 41, 687 42, 557 48, 592 48, 769 50, 988 52, 272 51, 181 50, 604 51, 529 55, 832 59, 504 60, 734 64, 843 75, 739 80, 250 78, 287 87, 471 82, 049 88, 725 99, 270 110, 555 118, 001 128, 435 141, 965 141, 965 141, 965 141, 965 141, 965 141, 965 141, 965 144, 965	
				PENNS	SYLVAN	IA.				
1863 1864 1865 1866 1867 1868 1869 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875	80 195 201 199 198 197 196 197 201 202 204	\$855 11, 938 64, 012 69, 001 78, 028 82, 903 85, 292 87, 589 97, 656 102, 580 109, 404 112, 779 118, 115	\$1,659 15,375 66,080 58,523 55,375 54,305 50,018 48,792 54,492 49,444 49,594 49,907 50,990	\$453 7,659 36,698 44,742 34,128 35,166 29,863 28,227 33,021 27,860 27,823 30,040 32,173	\$1,080 10,598 46,502 48,501 49,262 49,397 49,610 49,460 50,840 51,820 52,710 53,010 56,648	\$44 7, 733 8, 712 10, 543 12, 074 13, 342 14, 239 14, 997 15, 924 17, 123 17, 685 17, 985	\$25 803 6,326 4,595 4,791 4,686 4,898 4,487 4,880 4,903 4,701 5,158 5,168	\$7, 298 28, 572 36, 595 37, 975 38, 234 38, 227 38, 179 39, 813 40, 737 41, 525 41, 504 42, 190	\$2,694 16,708 68,770 78,026 71,991 75,064 68,982 68,553 81,937 80,760 86,846 89,152 96,373	\$3, 927 41, 410 187, 243 188, 063 187, 981 192, 444 186, 024 211, 710 206, 356 218, 544 220, 668 234, 458

Date.

No. of Loans, etc.

U.S. bonds.

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS-Continued. PENNSYLVANIA-Continued.

Capital. Surplus. Profits.

Cash,

etc.

Deposits.

Total

assets.

Circula-

tion.

							l			
1876 1877 1878 1879 1880 1881 1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1896 1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908	237 232 234 235 240 245 253 271 281 285 294 303 313 327 349 367 374 426 436 465 411 550 607 640 672 698 733 737 740 740 740 740 740 740 740 740 740 74	\$115, 788 \$112, 464 102, 338 106, 560 121, 814 139, 296 154, 446 160, 014 155, 501 157, 723 180, 196 296, 738 296, 738 296, 738 236, 080 235, 329 255, 645 235, 329 255, 645 235, 329 242, 121 249, 311 249, 311 249, 311 249, 311 447, 736 468, 981 391, 614 488, 981 589, 479 618, 583 589, 479 638, 960	\$49, 354 49, 134 53, 189 555, 722 53, 730 556, 497 50, 378 49, 604 46, 856 45, 841 37, 357 21, 329 22, 438 16, 984 119, 275 116, 984 119, 26, 619 26, 980 29, 31, 562 35, 299 41, 562 35, 299 45, 562 36, 831 71, 398 88, 600 52, 635 55, 431 55, 230 68, 831 71, 398 88, 714 86, 592 99, 788 90, 993	\$37, 389 30, 438 29, 327 32, 813 38, 506 38, 510 41, 870 39, 815 41, 921 46, 394 46, 394 46, 394 46, 394 46, 394 47, 29, 956 35, 479 38, 104 37, 388 38, 564 41, 824 48, 319 54, 65 51, 157 51, 394 54, 65 51, 157 51, 394 54, 65 51, 157 51, 394 54, 65 51, 157 51, 394 54, 65 51, 157 51, 394 54, 65 51, 157 51, 394 54, 65 51, 157 51, 394 54, 65 51, 157 51, 394 54, 65 51, 157 51, 394 54, 65 51, 157 51, 394 54, 65 51, 157 51, 394 54, 65 51, 157 51, 394 54, 65 51, 157 51, 394 55, 274 64, 336 68, 110	\$57, 269 55, 927 55, 663 55, 117 56, 158 56, 518 56, 518 56, 452 60, 422 61, 091 63, 793 66, 389 67, 307 771, 251 771, 107 73, 913 74, 326 74, 360 72, 919 76, 206 72, 919 76, 206 72, 919 76, 206 72, 919 76, 206 71, 185 77, 185 79, 520 88, 201 95, 187 101, 359 101, 359 101, 466 112, 484 1112, 484 1112, 487 1111, 465	\$18, 179 18, 106 17, 823 17, 629 17, 800 19, 061 19, 733 21, 139 22, 601 23, 007 24, 091 26, 367 28, 218 30, 239 32, 626 34, 904 36, 879 39, 155 40, 454 42, 682 44, 445, 395 46, 909 52, 252 90, 178 98, 614 107, 417 114, 762 115, 861 120, 958	\$4, 989 4, 757 4, 1757 4, 422 4, 992 6, 325 6, 6816 6, 738 7, 981 8, 385 10, 584 9, 814 10, 809 9, 149 8, 900 9, 149 8, 900 10, 135 11, 404 14, 286 19, 949 21, 989 224, 870 21, 989 224, 870 21, 989 224, 850 23, 250 23, 250	\$39, 425 \$39, 320 40, 492 42, 890 42, 890 41, 619 41, 173 39, 052 37, 489 30, 892 16, 566 14, 355 13, 572 14, 509 16, 060 22, 33 14, 509 29, 087 22, 431 24, 295 29, 952 27, 918 39, 370 41, 016 57, 279 65, 140 65, 140 65, 160 65,	612,955	\$235, 857 223, 977 216, 689 223, 211 264, 175 287, 581 297, 030 302, 611 295, 802 309, 666 319, 389 321, 071 344, 849 363, 826 373, 430 381, 391 425, 818 397, 828 422, 454 429, 206 422, 908 472, 439 499, 607 603, 862 686, 711 765, 730 828, 099 878, 958 953, 693 1,043, 384 1,046, 982 1,146, 982 1,146, 982 1,146, 982 1,146, 982 1,146, 982 1,146, 982 1,146, 982 1,146, 982 1,146, 982 1,146, 982 1,146, 982
				DELA	WARE.					
1864	18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18	\$255 1,752 2,204 2,194 2,183 2,244 2,419 2,616 2,487 2,637 2,637 2,868 3,028 2,847 3,318 3,907 4,003 4,611 5,515 5,624 5,515 5,436 6,316 5,528 5,634 5,725	\$281 1, 376 1, 485 1, 421 1, 447 1, 409 1, 417 1, 514 1, 513 1, 603 1, 603 1, 845 1, 983 2, 106 1, 826 1, 836 1, 826 1, 845 1, 807 1, 646 1, 845 1, 675 1, 646 1, 845 1, 8	\$96 367 408 398 377 498 383 425 390 418 469 520 415 506 496 622 579 633 654 706 739 655 753 539 487 506 522 618 448 453 5515 478	\$300 1, 328 1, 428 1, 428 1, 428 1, 428 1, 528 1, 523 1, 523 1, 523 1, 523 1, 621 1, 664 1, 764 1, 764 1, 744 1, 824 1, 824 1, 824 2, 134 2, 1	\$242 259 288 309 318 314 369 387 422 429 438 449 450 454 468 476 616 645 684 724 799 881 885 935 959 964 973 977 971 971	\$6 62 71 68 79 87 77 77 77 77 77 87 72 89 91 111 105 138 148 148 128 226 238 271 228 327 244 283 279 266 283 309 284	\$124 413 1, 161 1, 196 1, 198 1, 186 1, 128 1, 284 1, 286 1, 283 1, 389 1, 408 1, 437 1, 442 1, 451 1, 461 1, 576 1, 0 1,552 1,582 1,483 1,370 1,326 1,652 1,730 1,682 2,011 1,682 2,171 2,191 2,171 2,191 3,057 4,122 4,539 4,978 4,685 4,482 4,482 4,685 4,482 4,685 4,482 4,685 4,482 4,539 4,685 4,685 4,482 4,685 4,885 4	\$716 4, 479 4, 479 4, 753 4, 727 4, 841 4, 727 5, 266 5, 309 5, 265 5, 672 6, 028 6, 246 6, 437 7, 208 8, 413 8, 980 8, 681 8, 951 8, 914 9, 582 8, 918 9, 187 9, 187 9, 188 9, 197 9, 581 9, 188	
1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1908 1904 1905 1906 1906 1907 1908	19 19 21 21 23 24 24 24 24 27 28	5, 829 5, 905 6, 717 7, 081 7, 025 7, 088 7, 435 8, 322 8, 988 8, 319 9, 255	917 934 953 966 999 1,051 1,195 1,569 1,487 1,540 1,549	552 519 568 535 652 549 677 664 783 801 760	2, 084 2, 084 2, 133 2, 134 2, 174 2, 154 2, 271 2, 274 2, 274 2, 274 2, 348 2, 373	956 989 1, 006 1, 132 1, 291 1, 348 1, 399 1, 756 1, 810 1, 851 1, 940	289 375 463 436 412 494 557 361 451 537 554	764 850 875 897 939 991 1,119 1,451 1,383 1,474 1,519	5, 929 6, 253 7, 652 7, 807 7, 597 7, 506 8, 164 8, 915 9, 222 8, 956 10, 031	10, 397 11, 045 12, 674 13, 083 13, 093 13, 249 14, 220 15, 427 16, 066 16, 109 17, 261

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS-Continued. MARYLAND.

				MAK	YLAND.					
Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U. S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
864	3	\$1,172	\$2,778	\$1,066	\$1,560	\$29	\$160	\$1.166	\$1,900	\$5,460
365	27	16, 108	11,732	8,077	11, 910 12, 590	1 170	855	\$1,166 2,247	15, 212	38, 92
66	32	17,472	11,960	7.725	12,590	1,292	878	8, 246 8, 765	14, 130	40,87
67	32	17, 294 18, 190	11,567 11,639	6, 752 6, 804	12,590 12,790	1,475 1,775	1,032 959	8,765 8,848	13, 353 13, 313	40, 13 40, 97
68 6 <b>9</b>	32 31	18, 219	10, 945	5,554	12,740	2 045	1,088	8,807	11,798	39, 33
70	31	20, 173	10, 787	5,714	13, 240	2, 280	1,015	8,830	12,878	41, 47
71	32	22, 279	10,868	5,917	13,590	2,377	1,239	9,099	14.410	44,71
72	33	22,840	11,074	5,516	13,640	2,548	1,338	9, 183	15, 252	45, 64
73	33	23,764	11,207 $10,604$	5, 237 6, 053	13,640	2, 835 2, 966	1,303	9,161	15, 272 15, 747	46,60
74	31 31	23,882 $24,733$	10, 349	5,823	13,650 13,774	3,035	1,418 1,433	8,845 8,685	17, 264	47, 22
76	31	22, 941	10,028	6,002	13,774	3,055	1,012	7, 222	16, 480	44,50
77 <i></i> .	32	23,807	0.026	7 445	12 200	3, 204	901	7.194	17,648	45, 68
78	32	21,598	10, 242	5,715	12,865	3,031	917	7, 144 7, 369	16,026 17,936	42, 84 45, 76
79	33	22,509	10, 503 10, 502 11, 178	6. 856	12,795 13,222	2, 989	1,009	7,369	17,936	45,75
80 81	35 38	27,700	11 178	6, 323 8, 523	13, 603	3, 121	1,104 1,439	8,068 8,605	$21,432 \\ 26,117$	50,85 57,08
80	90.1	22,509 27,705 30,255 31,576	10,650	6,805	13, 922	3, 260 3, 344	1,644	8,794	23, 996	55,60
83 84 85 86 87	41	33, 689	10, 290	6,988	13, 922 14, 208 14, 392	3,626	1,610	8,628	25, 571	58, 22
84	44	32, 737	9,087	6,841	14, 392	3,793	1,710	7,498	23,364	54,78
85	44	31,543	9,036	9,576	14,430	3,979	1,559	6,900	26,630	57,50
86	45	33,658	7,448	6,561 6,420	14, 430	4,048	1,739	$6,166 \\ 3,155$	24,693	55,09 52,68
88	48	33, 152 35, 888	$\frac{4,166}{3,080}$	7, 122	14,510 14,530	4, 446 4, 812	1,470 1,535	1,930	24, 839 26, 985	55,58
89	52	37, 981	2,689	5, 120	14, 764	4, 998	1,558	1,760	27, 858	56,87
90	59	41,401	2,599	5,174	15,654	5, 277	1,802	1,849	30, 956	61, 48
91	65	41,025	2,921	5,755	16,757	5,538	1,700	2,107	30,511	63, 35
92	65	43, 494	3,059	6,334	16,805	5,792	1,718	2,401	34,807	69, 20
93	68	40, 389 42, 773	3,936	6, 123 7, 197	16,968 17,055	5,883 5,956	1,957 1,713	3,273 2,954	30, 554 34, 032	64,63
94 95	68 68	42,719	3,672 $4,912$	5, 737	17,055	6, 200	1,555	4, 112	32, 283	68, 84 68, 80
95 96 97 98	68	41, 594	5,576	5,618	17,055	6, 282	1,576	4, 653	33, 110	69,40
97	68	43, 345	5,186	6 999	17,055	6,593	1,595	4, 167	35, 991	75.26
98	70	45.568	7,120	5, 981	17, 055 17, 044	6,897	1,589	4, 153	40,277	80, 27
99	69	52,055 52,793 55,684	8,671	7,000	15,694	8,481	1,737	5,008	46, 572	93, 21
00	72	55,793	9,562	7,112	15, 123	6,504	2,286	6,633	42, 941 45, 855	96, 66
02	82	63 801	8,694 8,578	6,492 6,160	15, 695 16, 835	6,791 8,524	2,957 2,533	5, 867 6, 125	53,641	99,59 112,59
03	87	63,801 66,795 67,138	9, 331	4,526	1.17.050	9,048	2,637	6,706	53, 410	114, 42
04	88	67, 138	10, 109	7,418	16, 492 17, 294 17, 338 17, 743	9, 102	2,549 2,595	7, 762 9, 011	53, 410 64, 229	114,42 $128,74$
05	89	70, 325 75, 295	10, 221 12, 937 12, 906	7,027	17, 294	9,349	2,595	9,011	61,986	130,42
00	93 98	70,290	12,937	6,722	17, 338	9,684	2,737	10,169	70, 240 67, 551	141,88 144,69
08	101	78, 587 74, 637	14, 057	7,648 8,951	17, 827	10,372 10,397	2,721 3,019	10,041 12,430	69, 301	144,55
99	105	76, 935	13, 293	7,995	17,686	10,787	2,818	12, 367	72,518	147,01
	<u>'</u>	<u> </u>	DIS	rrict c	F COLU	MBIA.	<u>'                                    </u>			
63	1	\$99	\$175	\$54	\$500				<b>\$</b> 31	<b>\$</b> 53
24	, ,	775	1,688	1,201	500	\$8	<b>\$</b> 55	\$440	3,778	4.84
55	6	2,093	8, 292	3, 493	1,550	67	265	1,044	5,483	18, 39
65 66 67 68 69 70	5 5	1,438 1,424	3,755	1,145 1,248	1,350 1,350	171 205	88 153	1,067 1,053	1,448 1,855	7,18 6,54
68	5	1,527	2,892 $2,624$	1, 312	1,350	235	260	1,034	2, 121	6, 29
39	3	1,476	1,560	760	1,050	241	97	810	1,497	4.3
70	3	1,419	1,438	777	1,050	251	57	810	1,362	4,24
71	3	1,483	1,352	846	1,050	250	63	826	1,481	4,61
72 73		2,396 1,868	1,886 1,291	1, 145 495	1,563 1,152	326 284	108 73	$1,327 \\ 976$	2,870	6, 52 4, 47
7.4	1 51	1,888	1, 391	451	1,352	301	128	1,059	$1,765 \\ 1,761$	4, 79
75	5	2,138	1,479	482	1,532	311	154	1,187	1,716	5, 19
76	5	2,049	1.089	536	1,552	325	191	832	1,611	4,78
77	6	1,808	1,199	511	1,432	338	108	860	1,788	4,78
75 76 77 78	7	1,913	1,497	606	1,507	342	115	1,014	2, 104	5, 26
(a	6	1,480	$1,570 \\ 1,445$	847 710	1,377	343 330	102	948	1,924	4,86 5,09
80	6	1,736 $2,090$	1,515	656	1,377 $1,377$	309	117 117	917 834	2,155 $2,527$	5, 3
82	6	2,201	1,419	952	1 377	291	137	810	3, 102	
83	6	2,531	1,513	802	1.377	339	141	838	3,367	5, 88 6, 27
84	6	2,356	1.519	1,033	1,377 1,377	362	152	847	3,211	6, 18
85	6 7	2,519	1,632	1,373	1,377	367	173	815	4,212	7, 13
86	8	3,417 $4,375$	$2,103 \\ 2,025$	$2,113 \\ 2,112$	$1,577 \\ 1,827$	443 541	254 246	679 729	6,879 $7,272$	10, 18 10, 94
88	8	4, 593	1,946	$\frac{2}{2}, \frac{112}{255}$	1,827	627	274	627	8,056	11, 83
89	9	5,960	1,613	1, 918	1,949	746	$\frac{275}{276}$	449	9,130	12, 93
90	12	8,099	1.078	2 653	2,627	1,002	322	661	10,626	15, 63
91		8,004	1, 229 1, 232 1, 375	2,699 2,978 2,915	2,827	1,092	344	686	10,835 11,664	16, 20 17, 38 14, 38
92	13	8,575	1,232	2,978	2,827	1,286 1,405	312	678	11,664	17,38
93	13	6,552	1,575	2, 910	2,827	1,400	315	987	8,174	14,33

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA—Continued.

		Di	STRICT	OF COL	LUMBIA	-Contin	uea.			
Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1897	13	\$9,447	\$1,624	\$3,259	\$3,127	\$1,389	\$338	\$893	\$14,667	\$21,179
1898	12	10, 363	1,961	3,148	3,027	1,367	377	971	15,355	21,851
1899	12	11,735	1,745	3,639	3,027	1,470	517	984	19,653	26,874
1899 1900 1901 1901 1902 1903	12 12	12,738 13,689	$2,083 \\ 2,071$	$\frac{3,119}{3,100}$	$3,027 \ 3,027$	1,472 1,753	788 737	1,309 1,359	18, 211 19, 042	26,205 $27,568$
1901	12	14, 414	2,071	2,551	3,027	1, 920	731	1,362	20, 894	29, 636
1903	12	15, 536	5,151	2, 990	3,777	2,727	$64\hat{2}$	1,454	19, 921	34, 398
1904	$\overline{12}$	16, 120	5, 191	3, 188	3,777	2,840	768	2,410	21, 250	36,415
1905	12	19, 160	4,600	2,880	4,827	3, 195	785	3,405	21,868	41,391
1906	13	22, 184	5,597	2,745	5,402	3,615	767	4,015	22,470	45, 942
1907	12	23,059	4,990	3, 245	5,400	3,822	538	4,638	23,003	49, 593
1908	11 11	18,492 21,776	5,348 5,720	2, 984 2, 944	5, 202 5, 552	3,942 4,242	663 592	4, 915 5, 094	20,772 22, <b>5</b> 55	44, 255 47, 990
1909	1 11	21,770	0,120		GINIA.	1, 242	1 002	0,004	22,000	47, 330
1864	1	\$250	\$175	<b>\$</b> 53	\$100		\$16	\$80	\$388	\$597
1865	10	1,869	1,877	1,977	1,089	\$34	121	612	3,910	7,246
1866	20 19	3,410 3,499	$2,812 \ 2,654$	$1,464 \\ 1,252$	2,500 2,400	67 148	184	2,041 2,030	3,558	8, 944 8, 660
1867 1868 1869	19	3,889	2,585	1,232 $1,143$	2,400	166	182	2,050	3,310 3,478	9,050
1869	16	4,044	2,583	888	2, 223	169	162	2,060	2,936	8,530
1870	17	4,762	2,736	864	2,375	225	180	2,128	3,593	9,522
1871	23	7, 155	4,051	1,272	3,570	322	269	3, 160	5,679	14,601
1872	24	8,527	4,318	1, 293	3,835	428	349	3,403	6,459	15,978
1873	22	7,753	3,684	1, 192	3,585	540	368	2,880	6,068	14,766
1874	20	7,046	3,744	1,149	3,535	630	360	2,890	5,035	13,775
1875 1876	20 19	7,456 6,958	3, 412 3, 174	1,201 $1,172$	3,587 3,385	730 781	421 375	2,541 $2,265$	5,064 5,186	13,756 13,178
1877	1 19	6,601	$3,174 \\ 3,202$	1, 172	3,285	830	321	2, 203	5, 283	12,855
1878	18	6, 389	3,225	1,172	3, 185	810	232	2, 176	4,975	12,402
1878	17	6,582	3, 187	1,126	2,866	793	243	$2,176 \\ 2,280$	5,620	12,735
1880	17	7,447	3, 306	1,209	2,866	823	319	0 505	6,690	14,348
1881	1 19	9,227	3,698	1,375	2,966	943	415	2,445	9,089	17,413
1882	21	10,444	3,848	2,056	3, 263	1,070	493	2,647	10,293	19,371
1883	23 24	12,959 11,738	3,840 3,191	1,945 $2,168$	3,496	1,060 1,262	623 593	2, 445 2, 647 2, 615 2, 281	12,386 10,796	22,02 <b>2</b> 19,97 <b>6</b>
1884 1885		9, 460	2,644	2,067	3,537 3,576	1,143	475	2,008	8,377	17,076
1886	$\tilde{24}$	10,552	2,788	2,039	3,732	1,238	506	1.915	9.532	18,336
1887		10,825	2,612	1,890	3,796	1,415	488	1,915 1,204 1,026	9,786	18,892
1888	26	11, 109	2,855	2,027	3,846	1,516	513	1,026	10,177	20, 115
1889	30	12,694 15,798	2,487	1,224	4, 121	1,660	556	1,005	10,646	20,969
1890	32 36	15,798	$1,981 \\ 2,145$	1,541 1,833	4, 236 4, 556	1,851 $2,172$	791 659	993 1,226	14,309 13,765	24,752 24,639
1891 1892	36	15,651 16,679	2.133	1,779	4,656	2,432	686	1, 241	15, 417	26,761
1893	36	15, 102	2, 258	1,900	4,796	2,432 2,624 2,708 2,804	685	1, 241 1, 427 1, 729	11,890	23,574
1894	37	14, 918	2,670 2,773	1,679	4.846	2,708	614	1,729	12,735	25, 039
1895	37	14, 918 15, 735	2,773	1,457	4,796 4,796	2,804	591	1,024	13, 245	25,737
1896	37	15, 307 15, 268	2, 983	1,960	4,796	1 2,874	585	1,891	13,592	26, 254
1897	35	15, 268	3,125	1,696	4,646	2,860 2,928	585 559	1, 993 1, 715	15,347 16,402	27,861 29,519
1898		15, 139	4, 115 4, 749	2,062 1,901	4,546	2,028	1,549	2,305	18,786	33,686
1900	43	17, 625 21, 243 24, 747	6,706	2,080	5, 171	1,827	2,160	3,614	20, 473	39,058
1901	47	24, 747	6,852	1, 933	5, 344	1,915	2,656	3, 969	23, 400	44,678
1902	59	30,634	7, 955	1, 933 2, 291	6,542	2,717	2,706	4,552	29,035	54,951
1903	72	30, 634 35, 749	8,401	2.944	7,177	3,498	2,260	5,061	33,406	62,616
1904	80	39,064	8, 243	2,997	7,788	3,908	2,338	5,765	38,587	69,595
1905	85 88	45,742	8,867	3,130	8,344	4,236	2,668 1,892	6,977	42,277	76,381
1906		53,665 65,348	10,818 11,491	3,683 4,924	8,801 12,176	5,627 7,401	1,892 1,925	7,253 8,368	50,887 57,887	89, 536 105, 648
1908	107	64, 469	13, 330	4, 660	12, 667	7,626	2,771	9, 917	56, 412	105,656
1909	118	72, 318	13,096	4,981	13,513	8,551	2, 495	11,244	64, 405	114,817
	·	<u>'                                    </u>	<del>' -                                   </del>	WEST V	IRGIN	Α.	<del></del>			!
1864	1 2	\$265	\$326	\$204	\$186	T	\$28	\$134	\$592	\$1,060
1865	12	1,368	2,280	738	1.652	\$48	73	414	2,325	4.807
1866		2,632	2,972	1,076	2, 216 2, 216 2, 216 2, 216	107	116	1, 964	2,770	4,807 7,576
1867	15	2, 333	2,984 2,974	853	2, 216	171	102	1.975	2,457	7,214
1868	15	2,519	2,974	765	2, 216	229	97	1,971	2.544	7,364
1869		2,881 2,890	2,575	542	( 2 116	287	95	1,887	2,112	6,848
1870	14	2,890	2,499	608	2, 116 2, 291 2, 596 2, 506	302	104	1,888	1 2.069	6,996
1071	14	3,478	2,531	514	2, 291	272 320	118 142	2,062 2,280 2,272	2,296	7,696
1873	17	4 240	2,704	585 620	2,596	357	151	9 979	2, 669 2, 843	8,675 8,860
1874	17	3. 382	2, 299	576	2, 137	391	126	1,880	2,843 2,128	8,860 7,056
1875	16	4, 243 4, 349 3, 382 2, 797 2, 594	2, 531 2, 764 2, 733 2, 299 1, 702	434	1.846	389	132	1,504	( 1,000	5,601
1876	15	1 4,04	1,004	354	1,846 1,746	442	107	1,393	1. 249	5,054
1877	15	2,529	1,608	375	1,740	410	114	1.407	1,297	5, 100
1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1879	15	2,399	1,540	455	1,656	406	109	1,326	1,297 1,381	5,059
1879	15	2,382	1,558	494	1,656	400	98	1,347	1,553	5, 213
1880	17	2,946	1,651	527	1,761	436	110	1,429	2,040	5, 939
1880	17	3,170	1,603	614	1,736	454 468	118	1,387 1,431	2,349 2,584	6,281
1883	18 19	3,480 3,522	1,644 1,591	603 688	1,836 1,867		136 139	1,431	2,803	6,733 6,865
	1 10	1 0,022	1,001	, 000	1 1,007	, 200	, 109	1 1,004	, 2,000	, 0,000

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS-Continued. WEST VIRGINIA—Continued.

			WEST	VIRGII	NIACo	ntinued.				
Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1884	21	\$3,636	\$1,553	<b>\$</b> 653	\$2,001	\$514	\$141	<b>\$1,356</b>	\$2,695	\$6,990
1885	21	3,602 3,565	1,479	628	2,011 1,986	512	136	1,292	2,529	6,693
1886	20	3,565	1,143	644	1,986	485	138	889	2,685	6,439
1887		4,019 4,144	856 817	648 685	1,961 1,966	469 458	122 157	656 626	3,080 3,371	6,601 6,908
1888 1889	20	4,583	779	547	1,906	478	165	611	4,009	7,589
1890	21	5,619	662	689	2.176	520	221	510	5, 262	9,232
1891	23	6,563	758	756	1 2 454	594	230	611	5, 262 5, 734	10, 263
		7,325	844	926	2,801	662	276	707	6,892	11,904
1893 1894 1895 1896 1897	30 30	6, 901 7, 556	1,015 1,084	1,104 929	$2,961 \\ 3,061$	765 831	264	864 873	5, 622 6, 451	10,949 12,048
1895	31	8,016	1,225	855	3, 297	792	281	1,003	6,688	12,731
1896	33	8,460	1,393	1,006	3,451	832	297	1,151	7, 101	13,375
1897	33	8,571	1,520	1,016	3,451	858	303	1,236	8,373	14,756
1000	, 00	8,677	1,780	1,077	3, 351 3, 551	898 980	289 313	1,262 1,479	8,874	15,420 20,101
1899	34 40	10,304 12,761	3, 217 3, 134	$\begin{vmatrix} 1,361 \\ 1,516 \end{vmatrix}$	3,850	1,076	458	2,061	12, 172 15, 549	25, 243
1901	46	15, 353	3,688	1,520	4,043	1,203	629	2,812	19, 198	30, 443
1902	55	18,065	4, 159	1,069	4,455	1,437	902	3,025	20,765	33,752
1903	66	22,309	4,893	1,944	5, 459	1,976	879	3,533	23,745	38, 907
1904	76 79	22, 916 23, 871	5,502 5,769	2,051 1,995	6, 296 6, 604	2, 105 2, 372	1,072	4, 191 4, 940	23,857 24,848	40,775 43,079
1905	82	28,753	7,328	2, 282	7, 161	3, 189	1,054	6, 122	30,070	51,866
1907	90	33, 475	7,968	2,758	7,734	3, 920	983	6,651	34,721	58,762
1908	94	33, 130	8, 217	2,859	8, 161	4, 197	1,111	7,015	34, 478	59,678
1909	96	36,061	9,077	3,026	8,497	4,603	1,009	7, 400	38,185	63,840
				NORTH (		NA.				
1865		\$24	\$61 415	\$54 176	\$68 378	40	\$3 41	@10e	\$52 318	\$141
1866 1867	5	415 617	415 546	198	585	\$8 26	44	\$198 280	348	1,182 1,582
1868	6	873	635	441	663	41	56	316	820	2, 247
1869	6	1,420	730	378	847	53	102	379	1,402	3,020
1870	. 6	1,512	923	399	850	70	120	529	1,562	3,519
1871	9	2,449	1,685	460	1,610	87	196 192	1,338	2,081	5,635
1872	10 10	3, 083 3, 480	1,900 1,970	458 602	1,953 2 100	103 149	186	1,549 1,668	2,438 2,546	6,708 7,142
1874	111	3, 109	2,180	592	2, 100 2, 200 2, 200 2, 200	181	209	1,818	2, 252	7, 128
1975	7 11	3,373	1,931	524	2, 200	219	269	1,602	2.270	6,942
1876 1877 1878 1879 1880	15	3,716	1,769	497	1 2,556	257	304	1,440	2,284	7,213
1877	15 15	3,873 4,050	1,608 1,924	492 536	2,601	287 297	$\frac{310}{227}$	1,272 $1,526$	2,253 $2,442$	7,166 7,659
1879	15	3,836	2 254	577	2,501	293	225	1,753	2,341	7,727
1880	15	4,187	2,254 2,299	579	2,551 2,501 2,501 2,501 2,501	320	214	1,815	2,883	8,420
1881	15	4,877	2,140	705	2,501	348	274	1,677	3,041	8,838
1882	15	4,738 4,832	1,768	700	2,501 2,401	475 473	256	1,344	2,890	8,375
1884	15 15	5,134	1,568 1,499	655 706	2,401	533	308 291	1,152 1,130	3, 215 3, 206	8,354 8,657
1885	15	4,672	1, 417	729	2,064	472	236	993	3, 238	8,150
1886	17	5,086	1,417 $1,275$	709	2,376	510	235	861	3,362	8,356
1887	18	5, 323	1,029	648	2, 412 2, 266	544	271	796	3,537	8,507
1889	18	5, 245 5, 897	916 836	631 531	2,200	562 594	270 351	648 611	3,329 3,946	8,083 8,890
1890	21	6,659	920	506	2,426 2,656	649	378	646	4,673	10,025
1891	22	7, 126	875	621	2 691	665	386	601	4, 451	10,051
1892	23	6,094	869	618	2,625 2,676 2,756	738	359	644	3,899	9,189
1893	24 26	5,740 5,941	968 880	658 692	2,676	730 744	414 363	750 667	3, 333 4, 259	8,90 <b>7</b> 9,55 <b>6</b>
1895	27	6,314	916	558	2,716	780	280	686	4, 551	9,896
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1887 1888 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895 1896	28	6,648	956	779	2.766	759	310	705	4,870	10,624
1897	27	6,770	948	671	2,701 2,691	773	348	643	5,340	10,936
1898	27 29	6,501	1,074	765 920	2,691 3,001	824 834	343 422	681 894	5, 936 7, 096	11,168 13,65 <b>6</b>
1900	31	9, 274	1,360 2,182	802	3,044	906	528	1 400	7 477	15, 362
1897 1898 1899 1900	36	7,944 9,274 10,588	2,391	922	3,119	955	611	1,705	7,796	17,073
1004	1 90	11,437	2,612	951	3,280	1,073	670	1,777	8,978	18,866
1903	42 44	14, 105	2,921	1,122	3,610	1,210 $1,327$	770	1,972	10,783	22, 313
1904	48	15, 127 16, 258	3, 267 3, 465	1,073 1,098	3,706 3,850	1,327	866 900	2,463 2,994	11,843 14,057	24, 028 26, 499
1906	.1 52	21,307	4,530	1, 267	4,380	1,820	924	3,705	17,578	33, 830
1907 1908 1909	60	25,526	5,571	<b>1</b> ,331	5,620	1,820 1,948	971	4,341	19,042	39,618
1908	69	26,796	6,581	1,656	6,760	2,182	1,027	5,446	19,456	43,538
1909	.} 72	30, 105	6,614	1,730	7,035	2,325	1,224	6,087	21,826	46,772
***************************************	1	Amo.		SOUTH		,	1 400	1 600	1 0000	1 500
1866	2 2	\$732	\$144 171	\$399 396	\$500	\$2 14	\$82 92	\$63 148	\$823	\$1,502 1,531
1868	3	827 1,294	204	$\frac{326}{381}$	585 685	51	70	148	586 1,206	2, 237
1869	3	1 484	278	415	824	74	94	181	1,028	2, 400
1868 1869 1870	3 3 7	1.829	375	437	1,081	121	79	333	961	2,866
1871	7	2,818 3,274	1,380 1,853	559	1.900	151	116	1,224	1,656	2, 237 2, 400 2, 866 5, 330
1871 1872 1873	8	8,274	2 408	550 372	2,400 3,168	189 339	180 208	1,650	1,691	6,392 7,938 7,799
1874		4,044 4,034	2, 425 2, 010	469	3, 135	362	313	2, 181 1, 796	1,499 1,695	7.799
	,	, -, 001	, 0.0	,	, 5,100	, 002	, 010	, _,	, -,000	,

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued, SOUTH CAROLINA—Continued.

Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
OH#		04 500	A1 500	0054	40 105	0.405	400.4	01 500	41 000	
.875	12	\$4,560	\$1,760	\$654	\$3,135	\$467	\$234	\$1,566	\$1,920	\$8,20
<u>876</u>	12	4,103	1,585	674	3,185	462	229	1,271	1,620	7,72
877	12	3,380	1,620	410	2,871	450	242	1,224	1,623	7,14
878		3,766	1,620	575	2,851	433	203	1,290	1,649	7, 22
879	12	3,468	1,700	757	2,450	354	254	1,301	2, 101	7, 19
880	12	4, 115	1,690	600	2,450	368	307	1,331	2,586	7,82
881	13	4,483	1,685	676	1,885	418	395	1,187	2,970	7,97
882	13	4,306	1,640	517	1,885	698	358	1,170	2,505	7,79
883	13	4,530	1,505	640	1,885	754	443	1,118	2,584	7,79
884	14	4,646	1,501	759	1,935	773	588	1,096	2,418	7, 93
885		4,590	1,414	840	1,935	802	590	1,002	2,723	8,16
886	16	4,764	1,290	808	1,779	814	586	874	3,609	8, 46
887		4,944	1.023	1,001	1,698	779	709	560	3,545	8, 63
888	16	5, 970	1,172	646	1,698 1,773	788	798	420	3,096	9.36
889	16	6, 255	1,017	610	1,798	842	864	391	3,125	9, 58
890		6,614	712	743	1,798	880	1,011	390	3,511	9,72
891	14	6,563	669	323	1,623	936	858	384	2,730	8, 88
892	14	5,868	619	490	1,623	888	829	407	3,050	8, 27
893	14	6,055	625	503	1,748	841	690			
								418	3,058	8,61
894	14	5, 462	625	495	1,748	780	609	394	3, 221	8,36
895	16	5, 785	725	397	1,918	779	555	510	3,575	8, 97
896		5,997	650	585	1,848	749	506	447	3,744	9, 37
897		5, 943	662	616	1,890	763	496	451	3,495	9,41
898	16	5,907	939	546	1,943	750	492	539	3,824	9, 48
899		5,740	1,011	651	1,923	755	472	620	5,083	10, 37
900	17	7, 199	1,844	481	2,083	703	563	1,471	5,172	11, 93
901	17	8,556	1,882	461	2,098	713	652	1,489	5,036	13,59
902	18	8,346	1,851	510	2,048	691	698	1,396	5,810	13, 72
903	21	10,940	2,085	687	2,823	701	742	1,575	7,876	17, 23
904	23	10,688	2,326	673	2,935	752	805	1,870	7, 683	17,74
905		10,988	2,569	826	2,986	792	906	2,199	9,059	18, 81
906	25	13, 857	3,015	776	3, 235	941	789	2,538	10,696	22, 84
907		15, 481	3, 189	865	3, 485	1,074	923	2,668	11,083	24, 60
908	30	16, 109	4, 899	970	4, 330	1,366	859	3,350	11,328	27, 06
.909	33	17,716	4,048	973	4, 595	1, 300	1,010	3,747	13, 243	28, 64
.000	33	17,710	4,040	913	1,090	1,429	1,000	3, 141	10, 240	40,04

#### GEORGIA.

				GEO	IGIA.					
1865	1	\$97	840	\$219	\$100		\$15		<b>\$3</b> 50	8466
1866	9	1, 441	1,775	1,060	1,600	\$30	162	\$1,079	1,916	5,226
1867	8	1,786	1,784	812	1,600	105	199	1,224	1, 297	4,862
1868	8	2,092	1,684	1,221	1,600	134	233	1,232	2,074	5, 75 <b>7</b>
1869	7	2,275	1,384	836	1,500	187	232	1,147	1,621	5,001
1009	8	2,504	1,004		1,815	239	295	1,148	1,682	
1870			1,646	1,057					1,002	
1871	10	3,167	2,306	926	2,384	269	282	1,834	1,793	7,031
1872	11	3, 169	2,506	1,083	2,615	367	298	2,115	1,932	7,657
1873	13	3,906	2,637	706	2,785	419	423	2,215	1,821	8,092
1874	13	3,445	2,676	755	2,785	456	374	2,223	1,578	7,773
1875	12	3, 108	2,151	1,071	2,663	459	251	1,735	1,557	7,053
1876	12	2,719	2, 190	803	2,335	461	192	1,804	1,653	6,638
1877	12	2,775	2,102	783	2,141	353	164	1,624	1,594	6, 369
1878	12	2,580	2,157	989	2,041	367	176	1,772	1,625	6,59 <b>8</b>
1879	13	3,045	2,264	878	2,166	381	177	1,860	1,768	7,249
1880	13	3,692	2,323	862	2,221	432	180	1,940	2,012	7,850
1881	12	4,468	2,273	1,107	2,281	484	252	1,897	2,766	8,818
1882	12	4,711	2, 194	944	2, 281	545	303	1,825	2,752	8,905
1883	13	5,252	1,982	845	2,331	635	323	1,659	2,813	9, 199
1884	1š	4,931	1,975	1.046	2,436	815	282	1,638	2,511	9,135
1885	16	5,383	1,902	1,226	$\frac{2,100}{2,472}$	813	337	1,571	3,335	9,667
1886	17	6,306	1,224	1,203	2,686	893	433	979	4,010	10, 215
1887	21	7,789	1, 139	1, 491	3,051	952	513	878	5,003	12, 156
100/	24	8,662	1,120	1,491 $1,340$	3,361	1,055	617	860	4,813	12, 130
1888								840		
1889	29	9,694	1,096	1,204	3,752	1,128	683		6,214	14,543
1890	30	10,724	1,068	1, 199	9,906	1,164	796	822	6, 335	15, 986
1891	32	10,731	1,212	984	4,418	1,204	780	947	5,420	15,452
1892	32	10,585	1,186	916	4,541	1,242	791	978	5,956	15,397
1893	27	8,018	1,105	829	3,766	1,091	752	880	4, 183	12, 248
1894	29	8,404	1,207	871	3,816	1,041	701	967	4,742	13, 151
1895	29	8,147	1,231	822	3,516	1,037	776	925	5,698	13, 354
1896	30	9,416	1,423	1,119	4,016	1, 225	613	1,109	6,634	15,671
1897	30	9,788	1.301	1,293	4,016	1,257	727	989	7,251	16,573
1898	29	9,971	1,561	1,374	3,916	1.312	760	1,036	7,283	16,383
1899	27	9,944	1,785	1,242	3,756	1,299	798	1.050	8,670	17,589
1900	27	13, 272	3, 360	1,412	4, 306	1,444	1,040	2,095	10,865	23, 562
1901	32	16,841	3,709	1,497	4, 416	1,571	1,289	2,545	12,745	28, 480
1902	43	19, 420	3, 944	1,641	5, 031	1,823	1,446	2,466	15, 498	32, 697
1903	48	23, 842	4,648	1,725	5,748	2,125	1,310	3,315	17, 413	37, 699
1904	54	24, 731	4,755	1,733	5, 953	$\frac{2,125}{2,296}$	1,590	3,569	19,530	39, 836
1904	63	26, 554	4, 755	1, 755	6,371	2,290 $2,726$	1,761	4, 155	22, 527	
										43,333
1906	78	35, 260	6, 289	2,308	7,448	3,821	1,618	5,055	25, 849	55,653
1907	87	40,553	7,511	2, 496	8,959	4,957	1,855	5,872	26, 812	60, 375
1908	97	43, 912	9,623	3, 184	11,001	5,976	2,096	8,077	30, 190	70,628
1909	102	48, 991	10, 138	2,836	11,581	6,345	2,350	9,403	34, 934	75, 580

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS-Continued.

				FL	ORIDA.					
Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula-	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1874	1	\$5	\$30	\$30	\$38			\$27	\$11	\$76
1875	1	56	50	33	50		\$5	41	71	167
1876	1 1	59 77	53 50	34 16	50 50	\$1 2	$\frac{4}{2}$	44 45	66 48	16 <b>6</b> 16 <b>7</b>
1877 1878	ìi	82	68	15	50	2	3	45	51	185
1879	l î	73	90	26	50	$\frac{2}{2}$	6	45	100	206
1880	2	129	81	31	100	2	4	45	157	312
1881	2 2	290	81	69	100	8	18	67	319	502
1882 1883	2	292 371	80 80	90 97	100 100	11 15	15 13	55 58	401 401	582 600
1884		432	93	109	150	16	ii	82	496	787
1885	5	645	203	207	300	20	36	120	782	1,334
1886	9	1,298	301	298	550	33	60	165	1,437	2, 462 2, 508
1887	8	1,442 1,980	282 480	$\frac{318}{402}$	500 897	66 99	52 79	147 195	1,516 $2,049$	2, 508 3, 72 <b>5</b>
1888	13	2,459	492	277	950	131	106	239	2,352	4, 279
1890	15	3,640	442	310	1,150	174	151	291	3,364	5,604
1091	11	3,868	455	408	1,200	210	186	303	3,629	6, 108
1892	18 17	4, 272 3, 501	455 442	456 565	1,350 1,300	259 288	232 267	325 325	$4,481 \\ 3,217$	7, 189 6, 100
1893 1894	19	4, 447	505	447	1,485	350	183	382	4, 443	7, 476
1895	18	3,815	493	408	1,435	379	186	368	3,950	6,943
1896	17	3,623	480	512	1,350	462	142	363	3,912	6,866
1897	15	3, 243	430	556	1, 150	463	161 134	301 331	3,905 5,102	6,489
1898 1899	15 15	3, 045 3, 600	739 705	799 699	1,150 1,150	513 524	136	384	5,773	7,951 8,747
1900	16	4,463	875	696	1,155	608	159	557	6,435	9,643
1901	17	5,654	1,028	830	1,355	659	289	752	7,928	11,852
1902	20	6,120	1,236	698	1,485	817	312	823	7,743	12,303
1903	21 26	7, 420 9, 943	1,475 2,091	834 936	2,135 $2,550$	824 1,045	282 381	948 1,397	9,402 11,713	15,164 19,058
1904 1905	34	13,064	2, 285	1,268	2.840	1,259	494	1,873	14,085	22, 837
1906	36	18, 212	2,854	1,406	4,350	1,466	515	2,075	19, 201	31, 236 33, 244
1907	36	19,878	3, 452	1,689	1 3, 995	1,762	640	2,514	19,365	33, 244
1908	39	18, 421	4,620	1,509	4,780	1,673	646 741	3,360 4,241	17,063	32, 272
1909	39	21,020	4,933	1,780	5,130	1,804	/41	4, 241	20,648	36,884
				ALA	BAMA.					
1865	a 2	J				Ī	<u> </u>	1		1
1866	3	\$458	\$459	<b>\$1</b> ,066	\$500	\$8	<b>\$</b> 75	\$262	<b>\$1</b> ,053	\$2,203
1867	2	428	311	171	400	14	40	268	294	1,091
1868	2	380	311	263	400	14	54	267	322	1,114
1869 1870	2	325 526	311 311	175 108	400 400	14 15	72 74	261 265	286 312	1,039 1,074
1871	$\frac{2}{7}$	1,011	842	214	948	38	45	693	536	2, 334
1872	8	1,589	1.184	379	1,287	75	72	1,013 1,269	1,001	3,584
1873	9	1,743	1,430	392	1.579	127	93	1,269	872	4,075
1874 1875	9	1,606 1,455	$1,571 \\ 1,612$	434 463	1,635 1,635	163 182	69 80	1,383 1,401	977 957	4, 410 4, 353
1876	10	1,700	1,643	449	1,693	168	65	1, 430		
1877	10	1,760	1,521	353	1,668				850	4.468
1878	10	2,133				186	77	1,349	850 768	4, 468 4, 231
1879 1880		7,000	1,691	453	1,668	161	77 86	1,349 1,439	768 1,188	4, 231 5, 083
	10	1,923	1,711	644	1,668 1,668	161 193	77 86 101	1,349 1,439 1,463	768 1,188 1,407	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156
1881	10 9 9	1,923 2,236 2,244	1,711 $1,556$	$\frac{644}{421}$	1,668 1,668 1,518	161 193 221	77 86	1,349 1,439 1,463 1,320	768 1,188 1,407 1,319	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 326
1881 1882	9 9 9	1,923 2,236 2,244 2,532	$egin{array}{c} 1,711 \\ 1,556 \\ 1,497 \\ 1,277 \end{array}$	644 421 526 488	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,468	161 193 221 250 283	77 86 101 144 197 187	1,349 1,439 1,463 1,320 1,280 1,099	768 1,188 1,407 1,319 1,719 1,647	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 326 5, 196
1881	9 9 9 10	1,923 2,236 2,244 2,532	1,711 1,556 1,497 1,277 1,288	644 421 526 488 463	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,468 1,493	161 193 221 250 283 277	77 86 101 144 197 187 191	1,349 1,439 1,463 1,320 1,280 1,099 1,069	768 1,188 1,407 1,319 1,719 1,647 1,568	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 326 5, 196 4, 996
1881	9 9 10 10	1,923 2,236 2,244 2,532 2,380 2,999	1,711 1,556 1,497 1,277 1,288 1,134	644 421 526 488 463 584	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,468 1,493 1,735	161 193 221 250 283 277 256	77 86 101 144 197 187 191 188	1,349 1,439 1,463 1,320 1,280 1,099 1,069 929	768 1,188 1,407 1,319 1,719 1,647 1,568 1,828	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 326 5, 196 4, 996 5, 777
1881	9 9 9 10	1,923 2,236 2,244 2,532 2,380 2,999 3,266	1,711 1,556 1,497 1,277 1,288 1,134 1,217	644 421 526 488 463 584 589 637	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,468 1,493 1,735 1,835	161 193 221 250 283 277	77 86 101 144 197 187 191	1,349 1,439 1,463 1,320 1,280 1,099 1,069	768 1,188 1,407 1,319 1,719 1,647 1,568 1,828 2,143	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 326 5, 196 4, 996 5, 777 6, 248
1881	9 9 10 10 10 12 20	1,923 2,236 2,244 2,532 2,380 2,999 3,266 4,316 8,503	1,711 1,556 1,497 1,277 1,288 1,134 1,217 1,073	644 421 526 488 463 584 589 637 1,062	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,468 1,493 1,735 1,835 1,935 3,485	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640	77 86 101 144 197 187 191 188 213 324 451	1, 349 1, 439 1, 463 1, 280 1, 280 1, 099 1, 069 929 990 872 782	768 1,188 1,407 1,319 1,719 1,647 1,568 1,828 2,143 3,350 5,925	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 326 5, 196 4, 996 5, 777 6, 248 7, 660 13, 016
1881	9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21	1,923 2,236 2,244 2,532 2,380 2,999 3,266 4,316 8,503 7,459	1,711 1,556 1,497 1,277 1,288 1,134 1,217 1,073 951 1,163	644 421 526 488 463 584 589 637 1,062 1,124	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,468 1,493 1,735 1,835 1,935 3,485 3,544	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724	77 86 101 144 197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495	1,349 1,439 1,463 1,320 1,280 1,099 1,069 929 990 872 782 749	768 1,188 1,407 1,319 1,719 1,647 1,568 1,828 2,143 2,143 5,925 4,785	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 326 5, 196 4, 996 5, 777 6, 248 7, 660 13, 016
1881	9 9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25	1, 923 2, 236 2, 244 2, 532 2, 380 2, 999 3, 266 4, 316 8, 503 7, 459 8, 275	1,711 1,556 1,497 1,277 1,288 1,134 1,217 1,073 1,163 1,163	644 421 526 488 463 584 589 637 1,062 1,124 1,005	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,468 1,493 1,735 1,935 1,935 3,544 3,953	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 938	77 86 101 144 197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495 544	1,349 1,439 1,463 1,320 1,280 1,099 1,069 1,069 929 990 872 782 782 782 838	768 1, 188 1, 407 1, 319 1, 719 1, 647 1, 568 1, 828 2, 143 3, 350 5, 925 4, 785 6, 739	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 326 5, 196 4, 996 5, 777 6, 248 7, 660 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1887 1888 1889 1890	9 9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30	1,923 2,236 2,244 2,532 2,380 2,999 3,266 4,316 8,503 7,459 8,275 9,743	1,711 1,556 1,497 1,277 1,288 1,134 1,217 1,073 951 1,163 1,212 1,549	644 421 526 488 463 584 589 637 1, 062 1, 124 1, 005 932	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,468 1,493 1,735 1,835 1,935 3,485 3,544 3,953 4,294	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 938 1,010	77 86 101 144 197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495 544 645	1,349 1,439 1,463 1,320 1,280 1,099 1,069 1,069 929 990 872 782 749 838 1,070	768 1, 188 1, 407 1, 319 1, 719 1, 647 1, 568 1, 828 2, 143 3, 350 5, 925 4, 785 6, 739 7, 025	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 087 5, 326 5, 196 4, 996 5, 777 6, 248 7, 660 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 15, 867
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1887 1888 1889 1890 1891	9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 29	1, 923 2, 236 2, 244 2, 532 2, 380 2, 999 3, 266 4, 316 8, 503 7, 459 8, 275 9, 743 8, 573 7, 817	1,711 1,556 1,497 1,277 1,288 1,134 1,217 1,073 951 1,163 1,212 1,549 1,404 1,253	644 421 526 488 463 584 589 637 1, 062 1, 124 1, 005 932 778 800	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,493 1,735 1,835 1,935 3,485 3,544 3,953 4,294 4,204 3,919	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 938 1,010 1,040	77 86 101 144 197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495 544	1,349 1,439 1,463 1,320 1,280 1,099 1,069 929 9872 782 782 784 838 1,070 1,068 1,034	768 1, 188 1, 407 1, 319 1, 719 1, 568 1, 828 2, 143 3, 350 5, 925 4, 785 6, 739 7, 025 5, 562 5, 562 5, 414	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 326 5, 196 6, 248 7, 660 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 15, 867 13, 940 13, 940
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1887 1888 1899 1891 1892 1892	9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 29 28	1, 923 2, 236 2, 244 2, 532 2, 380 2, 999 3, 266 4, 316 8, 503 7, 459 8, 275 9, 743 8, 573 7, 817 6, 068	1,711 1,556 1,497 1,277 1,288 1,134 1,217 1,073 951 1,163 1,212 1,549 1,404 1,253 1,133	644 421 526 488 463 584 589 637 1, 062 1, 124 1, 005 932 778	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,493 1,735 1,835 1,935 3,485 3,953 4,294 4,204 4,204 3,919 3,594	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 938 1,010 1,040 1,040	77 86 101 144 197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495 544 645 699 585	1,349 1,439 1,463 1,320 1,280 1,069 1,069 929 9782 782 749 838 1,070 1,068 1,064 975	768 1, 188 1, 407 1, 319 1, 719 1, 647 1, 568 1, 828 2, 143 8, 350 5, 925 4, 785 6, 739 7, 025 5, 562 5, 562 5, 44 3, 356	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 326 6, 196 4, 996 5, 777 6, 248 7, 660 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 15, 867 13, 940 13, 257 10, 578
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1887 1887 1888 1889 1890 1891 1892 1892	9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 29 28 27	1, 923 2, 236 2, 244 2, 532 2, 380 2, 999 3, 266 4, 316 8, 503 7, 459 8, 275 9, 743 9, 743 9, 743 6, 6, 668 6, 548	1,711 1,556 1,497 1,277 1,288 1,134 1,217 1,073 951 1,163 1,212 1,549 1,404 1,253 1,133	644 421 526 488 463 584 589 637 1, 062 1, 124 1, 005 932 778 800 778	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,468 1,493 1,735 1,835 1,935 3,444 3,953 4,294 4,204 3,919 3,594 3,694	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 938 1,010 1,040 981 822 778	777 866 1011 1444 197 191 188 213 324 451 495 544 645 669 585 576 515	1, 349 1, 439 1, 463 1, 320 1, 280 1, 099 1, 069 929 990 872 782 782 782 749 838 1, 070 1, 068 1, 034 975 989	768 1, 188 1, 407 1, 319 1, 719 1, 647 1, 568 1, 828 2, 143 3, 350 5, 925 4, 785 6, 739 7, 025 5, 562 5, 414 3, 356 6, 052	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 326 5, 196 4, 996 5, 777 6, 248 7, 660 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 15, 867 13, 940 13, 257 10, 578
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1887 1888 1899 1891 1890 1891 1892	9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 29 28 27	1, 923 2, 236 2, 244 2, 532 2, 380 2, 999 3, 266 4, 316 8, 503 7, 459 8, 275 9, 743 8, 573 7, 817 6, 068 6, 548	1,711 1,556 1,497 1,277 1,288 1,134 1,217 1,073 951 1,163 1,212 1,549 1,404 1,253 1,133	644 421 526 488 463 584 589 637 1, 062 1, 124 1, 005 932 778 800 778 867 677	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,468 1,493 1,735 1,835 1,935 3,485 4,294 4,204 4,204 4,204 3,919 3,594 3,694	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 938 1,010 1,040 1,040 1,040 1,788 822 778	777 86 101 144 197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495 544 645 609 586 576 515	1, 349 1, 439 1, 463 1, 320 1, 280 1, 069 1, 069 1, 069 27 2782 749 838 1, 070 1, 068 1, 034 975 989 1, 009	768 1, 188 1, 407 1, 319 1, 719 1, 647 1, 1568 1, 828 2, 143 3, 350 6, 739 6, 739 5, 562 5, 562 6, 3356 6, 636 6, 636	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 326 5, 196 4, 996 6, 777 6, 248 7, 660 13, 016 14, 658 15, 867 11, 257 10, 578 12, 111 12, 111 12, 111
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1887 1888 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1894 1895	9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 29 28	1, 923 2, 236 2, 244 2, 532 2, 380 2, 999 3, 266 4, 316 8, 503 7, 459 8, 275 8, 573 7, 817 6, 068 6, 549 6, 548 6, 548 6, 548 6, 549 6, 711	1,711 1,556 1,497 1,277 1,288 1,138 1,217 1,073 951 1,163 1,212 1,549 1,404 1,253 1,183 1,283 1,291 1,316	644 421 526 488 463 584 589 637 1, 062 1, 124 1, 005 932 778 800 778	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,468 1,493 1,735 1,835 1,935 3,485 4,294 4,204 4,204 4,204 3,919 3,594 3,694	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 938 1,010 1,940 981 822 778 562 613	777 866 1011 1444 197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495 544 645 6009 585 576 516 524 522	1, 349 1, 433 1, 463 1, 320 1, 280 1, 099 1, 069 970 8782 782 7849 849 81, 070 1, 064 1, 064 1, 064	768 1, 184 1, 407 1, 319 1, 719 1, 647 1, 568 1, 828 3, 350 5, 739 7, 7025 5, 562 5, 641 4, 785 6, 739 7, 025 5, 662 5, 638	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 196 6, 196 6, 777 6, 248 7, 660 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 15, 867 10, 578 11, 940 12, 196 12, 196 12, 196 12, 196 12, 196 13, 013
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1887 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1893 1894 1895	9 9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 28 27 26	1,923 2,234 2,234 2,532 2,380 3,266 4,316 4,316 4,503 7,459 8,573 8,773 6,068 6,548 6,548 6,711 6,671 6,682	1,711 1,457 1,497 1,277 1,277 1,184 1,217 1,073 1,163 1,163 1,454 1,454 1,183 1,283 1,183 1,291 1,316 1,316 1,316	644 421 526 488 468 584 589 687 1, 062 1, 124 1, 005 932 778 800 778 867 67 1, 113 932 1, 030	1, 668 1, 668 1, 518 1, 518 1, 493 1, 735 1, 935 3, 485 3, 544 294 4, 204 3, 694 3, 694 3, 485 3, 485 3, 485 3, 3485 3, 3485 3, 358 3, 358 3, 358 3, 358 3, 358 3, 358 3, 358 3, 358 3, 358 3, 358 3, 358 3, 358 3, 358 3, 358	161 1221 250 283 277 256 291 367 724 938 1,010 1,040 981 822 778 613 636 659	77 86 101 144 197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495 544 669 585 576 515 524 532 525 525	1, 349 1, 439 1, 439 1, 463 1, 320 1, 280 1, 099 1, 069 990 872 782 749 838 1, 070 1, 068 1, 034 975 1, 069 1, 064 1, 053 809	768 1, 188 1, 188 1, 181 1, 71 1, 71 1, 647 1, 556 1, 525 4, 785 4, 785 4, 785 5, 562 5, 414 3, 356 5, 952 5, 414 6, 953 6, 113 6, 953	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 196 6, 196 6, 777 6, 248 7, 660 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 15, 867 10, 578 11, 940 12, 196 12, 196 12, 196 12, 196 12, 196 13, 013
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1887 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1893 1894 1895	9 9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 28 27 26	1, 923 2, 234 2, 2532 2, 380 2, 999 3, 266 8, 503 7, 436 8, 275 9, 743 8, 573 7, 817 6, 654 6, 549 6, 571 6, 682 7, 240	1,711 1,497 1,277 1,283 1,134 1,217 1,085 1,168 1,212 1,549 1,404 1,253 1,153 1,133 1,291 1,355 1,365 1,101	644 421 526 488 463 584 589 1,062 1,124 800 778 800 778 867 1,134 1,933 1,030 1,160	1, 668 1, 668 1, 6518 1, 518 1, 493 1, 735 1, 935 1, 935 1, 935 4, 294 4, 204 3, 594 4, 204 3, 594 3, 495 3, 355 3, 355 3, 355 3, 305 3, 305	161 193 221 250 283 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 938 1,010 1,040 1,	77 86 101 144 197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495 544 645 576 515 524 532 525 525 528	1, 349 1, 439 1, 439 1, 463 1, 320 1, 289 1, 069 929 990 872 782 749 838 1, 070 1, 064 1, 053 809 1, 073	768 1, 188 1, 407 1, 319 1, 647 1, 519 1, 647 1, 588 2, 143 3, 350 4, 783 7, 025 5, 414 3, 356 6, 363 6, 113 6, 953 9, 559	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 5, 037 5, 196 5, 196 4, 996 4, 996 1, 777 6, 248 7, 660 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 15, 867 10, 578 12, 1196 12, 196 12, 199 13, 003 13, 266 15, 196
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1887 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1893 1894 1895	9 9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 28 27 26	1, 923 2, 234 2, 252 2, 380 2, 999 3, 266 8, 503 7, 436 8, 573 7, 817 6, 548 6, 549 6, 571 6, 682 7, 240 9, 940	1,711 1,497 1,277 1,283 1,134 1,217 1,085 1,168 1,212 1,549 1,404 1,253 1,153 1,133 1,291 1,355 1,365 1,101	644 421 526 488 463 584 589 1,062 1,124 800 778 800 778 867 1,134 1,933 1,030 1,160	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,493 1,493 1,785 3,485 3,544 4,294 4,294 4,294 4,294 3,694 3,485	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 724 701 1,040 1,040 1,940 1822 7782 613 636 659 636	77 86 101 144 197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495 544 645 676 576 576 576 576 572 522 525 528 528	1, 349 1, 439 1, 439 1, 463 1, 320 1, 280 1, 099 1, 069 992 990 872 782 749 838 1, 070 1, 068 1, 034 9975 1, 064 1, 053 809 1, 074 1, 1717	768 1, 188 1, 188 1, 187 1, 319 1, 647 1, 568 1, 828 2, 143 3, 350 6, 739 7, 025 6, 414 3, 356 6, 692 6, 113 6, 611 6, 195 6, 195 9, 559	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 6, 037 5, 326 5, 196 6, 196 6, 777 6, 248 7, 660 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 12, 27 13, 940 13, 257 10, 578 12, 111 12, 196 13, 940 13, 257 13, 106 14, 699 13, 003 13, 266 15, 945 19, 055 19, 0
1881 1882 1883 1884 1888 1886 1886 1886 1886 1889 1890 1890 1891 1892 1893 1898 1896 1898	9 9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 28 27 26	1, 923 2, 234 2, 252 2, 380 2, 999 3, 266 8, 503 7, 436 8, 573 7, 817 6, 548 6, 549 6, 571 6, 682 7, 240 9, 940	1,711 1,497 1,277 1,283 1,134 1,217 1,085 1,168 1,212 1,549 1,404 1,253 1,153 1,133 1,291 1,355 1,365 1,101	644 421 526 488 468 584 589 637 1,024 1,030 778 800 778 867 677 1,113 993 1,030 1,406 1,406 1,759	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,493 1,7518 1,493 1,7835 1,835 1,933 3,544 3,953 4,204 4,204 3,919 3,694 3,495 3,405 3,105 3,105 3,105 3,480	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 983 1,010 1,040 981 822 778 582 613 636 636 636 610 715	777 86 101 144 197 187 191 1188 213 324 451 495 544 645 676 576 576 576 578 524 532 528 581 784	1, 349 1, 439 1, 439 1, 463 1, 320 1, 280 1, 099 1, 069 929 990 872 782 749 838 1, 070 1, 068 1, 034 989 1, 009 1, 064 1, 053 809 1, 074 1, 177 1, 1972	768 1, 188 1, 407 1, 319 1, 647 1, 568 1, 828 2, 148 3, 350 5, 925 4, 785 5, 562 5, 414 3, 356 6, 953 6, 953 6, 955 10, 938	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 6, 037 6, 196 6, 196 6, 777 6, 266 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 15, 867 10, 578 12, 111 12, 196 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 12, 497 13, 945 14, 945 15, 867 16, 945 17, 945 18, 947 19, 945 19,
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1887 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1893 1894 1895	9 9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 28 27 26	1, 923 2, 234 2, 2582 2, 380 2, 999 3, 266 3, 266 3, 266 3, 267 3, 275 3, 275 4, 316 6, 548 6, 548 6, 548 6, 548 6, 548 7, 240 9, 743 1, 240 1,  1,711 1,497 1,277 1,283 1,134 1,217 1,085 1,168 1,212 1,549 1,404 1,253 1,153 1,133 1,291 1,355 1,365 1,101	644 421 526 488 468 584 589 637 1,024 1,030 778 800 778 867 677 1,113 993 1,030 1,406 1,406 1,759	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,493 1,493 1,735 3,485 3,544 4,294 4,204 4,204 3,594 3,485 3,485 3,205 3,205 3,480 3,480 3,480 3,480	161 162 163 163 163 163 163 163 163 163 163 163	777 86 101 144 1197 187 191 1188 213 324 451 495 544 665 576 5515 528 581 784 1,012 1,120	1, 349 1, 439 1, 439 1, 463 1, 320 1, 280 1, 099 1, 069 929 990 872 782 749 838 1, 074 1, 076 1, 076 1, 077 1, 1, 972 1, 934 2, 536	768 1, 188 1, 407 1, 319 1, 647 1, 568 2, 143 3, 350 5, 925 4, 785 5, 562 5, 673 7, 025 6, 636 6, 113 6, 952 6, 113 9, 559 10, 938 12, 366 15, 206 16, 406	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 6, 037 6, 196 6, 196 6, 777 6, 266 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 15, 867 10, 578 12, 111 12, 196 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 12, 497 13, 945 14, 945 15, 867 16, 945 17, 945 18, 947 19, 945 19,	
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1887 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1893 1894 1895	9 9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 28 27 26	1, 923 2, 234 2, 2582 2, 380 2, 999 3, 266 3, 266 3, 266 3, 267 3, 275 3, 275 4, 316 6, 548 6, 548 6, 548 6, 548 6, 548 7, 240 9, 743 1, 240 1,  1,711 1,556 1,497 1,288 1,134 1,217 1,073 1,107 1,163 1,212 1,404 1,253 1,240 1,283 1,283 1,291 1,404 1,283 1,283 1,291 1,404 1,253 1,205 1,205 2,082 2,415 3,082 4,082	644 421 526 488 468 584 589 637 1,024 1,030 778 800 778 867 677 1,113 993 1,030 1,406 1,406 1,759	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,493 1,493 1,735 3,485 3,544 4,294 4,204 3,694 4,294 4,204 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,480 3,594 4,794 4,794 4,795	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 938 1,010 1,940 1,940 636 636 669 636 669 636 610 715 715 911 120	777 86 101 144 197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495 544 645 609 586 576 516 524 532 525 528 1,120 1,1236	1, 349 1, 439 1, 439 1, 439 1, 1099 1, 069 929 990 8782 749 838 1, 070 1, 064 1, 053 975 1, 064 1, 053 1, 071 1, 195 1, 1	768 1, 188 1, 407 1, 319 1, 647 1, 568 2, 143 3, 350 5, 925 4, 785 5, 562 5, 673 7, 025 6, 636 6, 113 6, 952 6, 113 9, 559 10, 938 12, 366 15, 206 16, 406	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 6, 037 6, 196 6, 196 6, 777 6, 660 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 12, 27 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 13, 257 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 13, 006 14, 658 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 13, 266 14, 945 15, 867 16, 895 17, 100 18, 100 19, 100 19, 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1887 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1893 1894 1895	9 9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 28 27 26	1, 923 2, 234 2, 2582 2, 380 2, 999 3, 266 3, 266 3, 266 3, 267 3, 275 3, 275 4, 316 6, 548 6, 548 6, 548 6, 548 6, 548 7, 240 9, 743 1, 240 1,  1,711 1,556 1,497 1,288 1,134 1,134 1,073 951 1,163 1,212 1,404 1,283 1,183 1,183 1,291 1,316 1,	644 421 526 488 468 584 589 637 1,065 932 778 800 778 867 67 1,113 930 1,160 1,406 1,759 1,596 1,596 2,245 2,425	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,493 1,493 1,785 3,544 3,954 4,294 4,294 4,294 4,294 4,294 4,294 4,294 4,369 3,485	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 724 724 1,010 1,040 1,040 1,040 1,040 1,040 1,120 1,120 1,174 1,148	777 86 101 144 1197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495 544 645 576 515 528 581 784 1,120 1,236 1,430 1,604	1, 349 1, 439 1, 439 1, 463 1, 320 1, 280 1, 099 1, 069 990 872 782 749 838 1, 070 1, 068 1, 034 997 1, 064 1, 053 1, 074 1, 171 1, 992 1, 934 1, 917 1, 992 1, 934 4, 056 3, 611	768 1, 188 1, 407 1, 319 1, 647 1, 568 2, 143 3, 350 5, 925 4, 785 5, 562 5, 673 7, 025 6, 636 6, 113 6, 952 6, 113 9, 559 10, 938 12, 366 15, 206 16, 406	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 6, 037 6, 196 6, 196 6, 777 6, 660 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 12, 27 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 13, 257 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 13, 006 14, 658 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 13, 266 14, 945 15, 867 16, 895 17, 100 18, 100 19, 100 19, 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1887 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1893 1894 1895	9 9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 28 27 26	1, 923 2, 234 2, 2582 2, 380 2, 999 3, 266 3, 266 3, 266 3, 267 3, 275 3, 275 4, 316 6, 548 6, 548 6, 548 6, 548 6, 548 7, 240 9, 743 1, 240 1,  1,711 1,556 1,497 1,288 1,134 1,134 1,073 951 1,163 1,212 1,404 1,283 1,183 1,183 1,291 1,316 1,	644 421 526 488 463 584 587 1, 062 1, 124 1, 005 932 878 867 617 1, 130 1, 406 1, 406 1, 456 1, 596 1, 8 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,493 1,493 1,785 3,544 3,954 4,294 4,294 4,294 4,294 4,294 4,294 4,294 4,369 3,485	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 724 724 1,010 1,040 1,040 1,040 1,040 1,040 1,120 1,120 1,174 1,148	777 86 101 144 1197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495 544 645 576 515 528 581 784 1,120 1,236 1,430 1,604	1, 349 1, 439 1, 439 1, 439 1, 200 1, 209 1, 069 929 990 872 782 749 838 1, 070 1, 064 1, 053 989 1, 009 1, 074 1, 717 1, 1992 1, 934 2, 536 4, 056 5, 587	768 1, 188 1, 407 1, 319 1, 647 1, 516 1, 828 2, 143 3, 350 4, 785 4, 785 5, 562 5, 414 3, 356 6, 953 6, 955 10, 938 12, 366 10, 938 12, 366 113 2, 365 12, 206 12, 202 12, 235	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 6, 037 6, 196 6, 196 6, 777 6, 660 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 12, 27 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 13, 257 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 13, 006 14, 658 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 12, 111 12, 196 13, 266 14, 945 15, 867 16, 895 17, 100 18, 100 19, 100 19, 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100		
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1887 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895 1895	9 9 9 10 10 10 12 20 21 25 30 29 28 27 26	1, 923 2, 236 2, 244 2, 538 2, 999 3, 266 4, 316 8, 503 8, 275 9, 743 8, 573 6, 548 6, 549 6, 711 6, 682 7, 240 9, 90 11, 915 13, 226	1,711 1,556 1,497 1,288 1,134 1,217 1,073 1,107 1,163 1,212 1,404 1,253 1,240 1,283 1,283 1,291 1,404 1,283 1,283 1,291 1,404 1,253 1,205 1,205 2,082 2,415 3,082 4,082	644 421 526 488 468 584 589 637 1,065 932 778 800 778 867 67 1,113 930 1,160 1,406 1,759 1,596 1,596 2,245 2,425	1,668 1,668 1,518 1,518 1,493 1,493 1,735 3,485 3,544 4,294 4,204 3,694 4,294 4,204 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,485 3,480 3,594 4,794 4,794 4,795	161 193 221 250 283 277 256 291 357 640 724 938 1,010 1,940 1,940 636 636 669 636 669 636 610 715 715 911 120	777 86 101 144 197 187 191 188 213 324 451 495 544 645 609 586 576 516 524 532 525 528 1,120 1,1236	1, 349 1, 439 1, 439 1, 463 1, 320 1, 280 1, 099 1, 069 990 872 782 749 838 1, 070 1, 068 1, 034 997 1, 064 1, 053 1, 074 1, 171 1, 992 1, 934 1, 917 1, 992 1, 934 4, 056 3, 611	768 1, 188 1, 407 1, 319 1, 647 1, 568 2, 143 3, 350 5, 925 4, 785 5, 562 5, 673 7, 025 6, 636 6, 113 6, 952 6, 113 9, 559 10, 938 12, 366 15, 206 16, 406	4, 231 5, 083 5, 156 6, 037 6, 196 6, 196 6, 777 6, 266 13, 016 12, 261 14, 658 15, 867 10, 578 12, 111 12, 196 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 13, 940 12, 111 12, 196 12, 497 13, 945 14, 945 15, 867 16, 945 17, 945 18, 947 19, 945 19,

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

MISSISSIPPI.

					141991	SSIPPI.					<del></del>
Date.		No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1865		1	\$16	\$57	\$70	\$50		\$6		\$86	\$163
1866		$\tilde{2}$	132	126	162	150	\$25	21	\$41	188	464
l867		2	189	77	85	150	7	17	66	152	403
L868		1	63	45	17	100	2	6	41		148
L869		0			<b></b>		·	¹ <b></b>		<b></b>	
l870		0									• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
1871		0		• • • • • • •							
1872		0					·				} • • • • • • • •
1873 1874	• • • • •	0									
1875		ŏ		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·							
1876		ŏ									
877		ŏ									
1878		Ŏ									
l879		0									
l880		0	<i>.</i>	ļ			·				1
l881		0									
1882		1	132	75	52	75		9	68	108	284
1883	• • • • •	3	326	156	124	175	3	23	138	310	704
L884		4	466	182	107	305	11	25	158	307	903
L885	• • • • •	6	1,075	177	166	475	39	38	151	597	1,629
1886	• • • • •	7	1,626	215	213	625	69	61	181	942	2,287
1887	• • • • •	12 12	2, 293	320	354	1,055	127	102	277	1,264	3,392
1888		12	2, 647 2, 895	339	400 298	1,105	242 311	93 113	293 298	1,379 1,660	3,814 4,204
1890	• • • • •		3, 297	341	334	1,130 1,140	354	154	296	1,806	4, 204
1891		13	9 990	354	278	1,165	420	137	317	1,565	4, 358
892		13	2,990 2,743	394	329	1, 165	429	151	304	1,614	4, 214
893		12	2,358	339	305	1,055	457	107	305	1, 221	3, 717
894		11	2,488	264	247	955	416	75	237	1,451	3, 690
.895		10	2,098	239	250	855	390	74	211	1,610	3,439
l89 <b>6</b> .		10	2,467	243	375	855	392	119	217	2,032	4, 126
.897		10	2,504	243	305	855	381	128	216	2,034	4, 270
.898		10	2,475	277	317	855	402	150	227	2,250	4,354
.899		12	2,554	344	338	955	422	154	285	2,725	4,976
.900		12	3,070	794	428	980	461	203	769	3,879	6,557
1901	• • • • •	14	3,992	869	370	1, 130	487	302	866	3,569	7,468
1902		17 21	4, 957 7, 617	1,329 1,664	561 688	1,530	549 733	336 314	1,024 1,284	5, 257 6, 654	9,621 12,989
904		24	9,064	1,899	773	$2,310 \\ 2,820$	904	426	1,571	7,820	15, 762
1905		25	9,438	1,903	876	2, 970	939	490	1,730	8,578	16, 139
1906		24	10.489	2, 559	680	2, 885	1,286	332	2, 135	8,628	18, 163
L907		27	11,383	2,838	802	3,300	1,380	474	2 248	9,818	19,449
l908		30	10,563	3,259	918	3,435	1,257	462	2,702	9,008	19,427
L909		31	10, 579	3,315	887	3,460	1,343	470	3,133	9,683	19, 467
			<u>`</u>	·	LOUI	SIANA.	·	· <u>·</u>	·		
1864		1	\$168	\$300	\$2,343	\$500	}	\$76	\$166	\$2,210	\$3,121
1865		ī	294	721	3,777	500	\$17	183	180	5,089	6,572
866		3	1,883	1,326	2,027	1,800	35	340	710	3,637	7, 339
1867			1,407	1.218	540	1,300	59	119	1,064	684	3,651
1868		2	1,004	1 908	993	1,300	62	105	1,059	1,124	3,781
1869		$\begin{array}{c} 2 \\ 2 \\ 2 \\ 2 \\ 7 \end{array}$	1,432	1,208	689	1,300	70	93	1,052	1,483	4,089
L8 <b>70</b> .		2	1,816	1,208	541	1,300	107	102	1,043	1,446	4,257
1871	• • • • •		5,851	2,958	1,714	3,500	145	247	2,490	4,670	12,654
872		9	7,770	4,114	2,379	4,850	220	311	3,549	6,425	17, 427
.873	• • • • •	97	9,108 5,877	3,900 2,784	2,490 2,053	4,750 3,850	297 272	300 358	3,335 2,360	7,512 4,901	18,710 12,732
875	· · · · ·	7	6,833	2,564	2,107	3,650	483	353	2,300	5, 673	13,751
1876	• • • • •	7	6,422	984	2,514	3,300	539	284	883	5, 922	11, 783
877		7	6,597	800	2,256	3 300	516	269	713	5, 237	11,358
878		7	5, 341	1, 781	2 139	2,875	573	340	1,385	4,839	10,640
879		7	5,670	2, 258	2, 196	2,875	448	299	1,697	5, 297	11,574
1880		7 7 7	7, 107	1,781 2,258 2,153	2, 196 2, 348 3, 723	2,875 2,875 2,875 2,875 2,875	570	320	1,874	6,013	13 256
881	<b></b> .		8,676	2,518 2,578 2,577	3,723	2,875	815	336	2, 157	8,478	16.264
882		8	8,829	2,578	2,758 2,378	2,975	985	392	2,246	8,053	16,003
1883		8	9,467	2,577	2,378	3, 225	1,102	414	2,240	8.136	16,316
1884		9	8,677	2,429	2,727 2,974	3,625	1, 201 1, 306	555	2, 158	7, 122	16,037
1885		9	9,860	2,232	2,974	3,625	1,306	506	1,976	8,994	17, 633
LOOD	• • • • •	9	9,771	1,811	3,556	3,525	1,154 1,229	452	1,549	9,559	18, 159
LØØ# LØØQ	• • • • •	13	11, 133	1,758 2,234 1,809	3,397	3,425	1,229	595	1,317	10, 402	19,900
1880	• • • • •	13 15	12, 419 15, 119	1 800	3,730 1,775	3,425	1,508 1,658	395 570	1,327 1,047	11,912	95 409
1890		19	17, 415	1,530	9 949	3, 685 4, 325	1,000	771	949	12,880 14,784	27 000
1891	• • • • •	21	17,558	1,510	2,242 2,579	4, 325	2,091	735	930	14 350	97 799
1892		21	16,962	1,403	2 994	4,435	2,148	775	1,069	14, 359 18, 328	22, 643 25, 493 27, 999 27, 732 30, 325
1893		20	16, 501	1,152	2, 188	3, 935	1 2.496	673	1,034	13,549	26, 433
1894		19	15,658	1, 143	2.642	3,760	2.612	543	973	15,513	26, 032
1895		19	16, 218	1,151	2, 188 2, 642 2, 911	3,660	2,740	452	1,021	18,039	28, 321
1884 1885 1886 1887 1888 1888 1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1894 1895 1896 1897		18	14,014	1,118	3,049	2,860	2,612 2,740 2,608	488	997	14,081	24, 420
1897		19	14,036	1.137	3, 466	3, 160	2,679	519	996	15, 301	25, 646
1898		19	14,316	1,228	3,495	3,160		622	748	16,503	26,605
				, .			,			,	,

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued. LOUISIANA—Continued.

				1		1	1			·	
	Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1899		20	\$15,837	\$1,441	\$2,437	\$3,260	\$2,934	\$594	\$918	\$18,395	\$29,817
1900		21	18,441	2,380	2,773	3, 285	3,074	937	1,764	20,308	33,526
1901		26	23,759	2,906	$3,240 \\ 2,323$	4,158	3,624	1,101	2,380	23, 525	42, 971
1902		29 31	21,636 $26,647$	$\begin{array}{c} 2,512 \\ 3,272 \end{array}$	2, 323	3, 549 4, 098	$3,381 \\ 4,213$	1,106 $1,315$	1,747 $2,453$	23,047 $23,771$	39, 367 44, 898
		35	29,668	3,315	3,017	4,300	4,885	1, 441	2,433 $2,532$	27,591	51,038
1905		35	32, 950	3, 192	3,834	5, 905	3,996	1,677	2,613	30,091	55,678
		36	38, 729	5 799	3, 182	8, 355	4,076	1,021	4,894	29,592	63, 326
1907		37	38, 729 42, 784	6, 206	3,736	8,990	4,763	943	5, 276	31,068	68,673
1908		38	34, 164	6, 206 7, 398	4,378	8,745	4,466	1,051	6,550	25, 867	60, 112
1909		35	32,972	6,332	3,360	8, 495	4,855	850	5,837	28, 163	58,890
					TE	XAS.					
1866		4	\$209	\$439	\$439	\$428	\$4	\$36	\$170	\$626	\$1,369
			331	674	567	576	12	89	405	495	2,018
1868	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	4	509	673	491	525 525	37 42	73	396 386	634	1,922
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	4	475 532	703 681	426 480	525	50	84 58	386	562 617	1,780 1,891
1871		5	854	801	573	625	58	78	507	1,006	2,656
		Š	1,094	900	498	725	88	70	592	808	2,782
1873		7	1,180	1,025	699	925	180	79	670	1,044	3,334
1874		9	1,375	1,054	635	1,095	221	88	772	1,038	3,537
		10	1,367	964	518	1,200	260	84	673	1,081	3,618
1876	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	10	1,522	849	550	1,025	297	67	587	1,174	3,622
1877		12 11	1,706 1,508	859 825	665 687	1, 125 1, 050	294 296	127 76	592 533	1,413 1,516	4,003
1870			1,512	935	870	1,050	296	80	567	1,604	3,869 4,120
1880		13	2,044	1,030	784	1,300	279	106	732	2,081	5,021
1881		15	3, 257	1, 236	1, 159	1, 475	316	228	905	3, 691	7, 484
1882		21	5,602	1.421	1,402	1,950	472	323	1,057	5,487	10,573
			10,099	1,927	2,200	3,652	1,049	683	1,462	8,003	16,789
1884		59	11,945 $13,777$	2,016	2,428	5, 970	1,689	765	1,647	7, 928	19,940
1885		68	13,777	2,076	2,714	6,880	2,002	844	1,739	9, 184	22,733
1000		74 91	16,657 $20,762$	2,308 2,765	3, 158 4, 063	7,685 $9,920$	2,106	1,102 $1,119$	1,737	11,647	26, 842 32, 969
1888		100	24, 689	3, 034	4,033	11,806	$2,431 \\ 2,777$	1, 129	$2,108 \\ 2,313$	13,710 15,785	38, 471
1889		127	30, 749	3,688	3,585	14, 326	3, 175	1,352	2,693	21, 452	48, 860
1890		189	48, 814	4,980	4,529	22, 227	3,533	1,986	3,821	30, 450	71,948
1891		206	48, 591	5, 253	4, 950	24,833	4,376	2,062	4,339	26,072	71, 270
1892		223	52, 933	5,615	5, 117	26, 315	4,783	2,178	4,704	32,065 25,748	78,924
1893		222	44,828	5,549	6,064	23, 596	4,938	2,332	4,611		68,545
1894	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	217	47,645 51,189	5,424   5,614	5, 689 4, 550	22,380 $21,380$	4,892 4,945	1,827 $1,977$	4,544	$30,181 \ 33,253$	73, 28 <b>3</b> 76, 195
1806		$\frac{214}{207}$	44, 085	5,583	7,604	20, 920	5, 172	1,997	4,561 4,515	30,553	70, 193
			39, 361	5,533	7,624	19, 931	5,300	2,145	4,327	34,872	75, 072
1898		196	42,838	6, 107	7,000	19, 205	5,230	2,171	4, 419	37, 895	77,553
1899		199	48,742	6,091	7,082	19,080	5, 275	2,712	4,708	44, 266	86,839
1900		223	56, 453	8,768	6,601	19,619	5,718	3,311	7, 177	49, 749	97, 763
1901	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	284	70, 961	10,355	10, 397	22,316	6,406	4,675	9, 102	74, 805	133, 815
1902	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	339 369	80, 755 87, 967	$\begin{vmatrix} 11,168 \\ 12,502 \end{vmatrix}$	9,373 $9,432$	25,261 $27,578$	7, 967 9, 105	5,331 6,368	9,438	74,042 71,382	142,632 $143,271$
1904		414	94, 346	15, 507	11,777	30, 903	9,790	7, 221	13,568	87, 537	171, 238
1905		440	105, 467	17, 163	12,085	32, 295	10,461	7,865	15,818	101, 285	189, 484
1906		483	127,787	21,636	13,322	34,911	13,574	6,581	19,389	116, 331	221,574
1907		521	157, 103	24,443	16,461	39,680	16,549	6,694	21,714	141,803	261, 724
1908	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	535 523	133, 262 157, 358	26,717	17,001	40, 868	18,001	7,892	24,044	115,843	243, 240
1505		020	107,000	29,804	16,892	42,533	19, 578	7, 497	27,988	139, 024	273, 443
			<del></del>	, — <del></del>		ANSAS.					<del></del>
		2	\$244	\$252	\$118	\$200		\$24	\$130	\$172	\$738
1807		$\frac{2}{2}$	361 418	384 367	195 108	200	\$20	27	179	384	1,042
1860		2	171	271	30	200	32 37	$\frac{16}{1}$	179 179	375 73	1,029 597
1870		2	188	256	41	200	36	3	179	104	620
1871		2	185	254	40	200	31	7	179	108	613
1872	- <b></b>	2	179	233	37	205	20	13	161	115	58 <b>2</b>
1873		2	229	255	63	205	21	19	182	126	618
1874		2	227	255	43	205	24	18	181	138	617
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	2	174	155	43	205	26	16	94	79	481
1875	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	2	$\frac{263}{239}$	155 290	48 46	$\frac{205}{205}$	29 30	8	95 185	179	581
1878		2 2 2 2	$\frac{259}{274}$	326	75	205	32	8	184	186 250	698 75 <b>9</b>
1879		2	284	305	93	205	36	9	184	$\frac{250}{255}$	784
1880		2	248	308	63	205	40	10	184	265	779
1881		$\bar{2}$	381	325	74	205	42	21	184	412	952
1882		2	578	309	113	305	64	25	184	473	1,137
1883		5	1,103	457	218	455	70	58	297	1,097	2,076
1884	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	4	1,043	378	251	405	148	23	249	951	1,968
1885		6	1,801	500	260	705	166	48	323	1,514	2,938
1887	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	$\frac{6}{7}$	2, 101 9, 701	523 611	339 341	755 950	205 112	$\frac{55}{102}$	298 349	1,908 2,313	3,577 4,301
1888		7	2, 101 2, 794 2, 768	616	325	950	191	105	369	2, 180	4, 286
1889		8	3,303	667	233	1,200	239	76	289	2,332	4, 765
_,_,		. •	,	1		,=	'	••		.,	_,

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

ARKANSAS—Continued.

			AF	RKANSA	SConti	nued.				
Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1890	9	\$4,009	\$497	\$275	\$1,530	\$338	\$150	\$256	\$2,235	\$5,527
1891	10	3,667	410	235	1,600	414	138	279	1,872	5,093
1892	10	3,424	385	339	1,600	482	111	279	2,075	4,940
1893	9	2, 194	250	354	1,100	380	101	225	1,267	3,310
1894		2,323	238	217	1,050	357	56	212	1,525	3, 422
1895	9	2,359	289	226	1,220	282	58	259	1,742	3,694
1896	9	2,556 2,329	299 339	233 259	1,220 1,220	294 255	65 62	268 259	1,661	3,826
1897	9 7	2, 529	317	291	1,070	266	71	239	$1,805 \\ 2,150$	3, 919 3, 962
1899	7	2, 443 2, 480	301	391	1,070	280	82	224	$\frac{2}{2},678$	4,652
1900	7	2, 869	362	391	1,070	296	147	246	3, 102	5, 245
1901	10	2,869 3,769	463	324	1,140	323	234	338	3,811	6,468
1902	9		458	404	1,120	372	313	335	4, 160	7,026
1903		5,726	596	565	1,466	483	300	473	5, 809	9, 127
1904	23	8,649	747	756	2,385	635	476	593	7, 963	12,966
1905	28	10,321	1,028	765	2,650	766	563	900 1, 182	8,803	15, 323
1907	33 37	$11,022 \\ 12,972$	1,316 1,611	891 959	2,940 3,690	1,030 1,260	615 665	1, 182	9,086 11,016	16,742 20,529
1908	40	14,074	2, 189	1,146	4,000	1,366	828	1,898	10,600	21,520
1909	44	15, 207	2,338	1,095	4, 130	1,501	835	2,107	12,003	23, 367
		2., 20,	2,000	<del></del>	rucky.	1 2,002			12,000	1 20,001
1864		\$83	\$352	\$142	\$200	\$4	\$20	\$99	\$136	\$559
1865	11	2,284	2,465	1, 275	2,272	28	191	1,231	2,129	6,841
1866	15	2,993	3,074	885	2,840	138	197	2,300 2,334 2,330 2,349 2,414	1,706	7,827 7,861
1867 1868	15 15	3,155	$\begin{bmatrix} 3,084 \\ 3,022 \end{bmatrix}$	787 819	2,885	197 264	177 207	2,004	1,583	7, 861
1868 1869	16	3,107 3,389	2,970	649	2, 835 2, 885	331	230	2,340	$1,416 \\ 1,732$	7,923
1870	17	3,762	3,002	689	3, 119	396	221	2,414	1,859	8, 419
1871	29	6,437	5,765	986	6, 234	462	350	1 4.022	2,839	15,501
1872	33	8,412	7,197	1,110	7,675	570	498	6, 339 6, 783	3,163	18,984
1873	36	9,599	7,655	1.297	8, 221	751	565	6,783	4,040	21,452
1874	43	12,580	9,430	1,935	9,900	970	750	7,980	5, 449	27, 333
1875	50	13,623	9,712	1,794	10,395	1,263	839	8,157	5,643	28,745
1876	48 46	$13,488 \ 13,705$	9,470	1,647	10,097	1,509 1,566	694 677	7,856	5, 209 5, 257	28, 362
1878	48	12,428	9,264 9,805	1,629 1,926	10,037	1,444	627	7,695 7,734	5, 836	27,821 28,187
1879	48	12,618	10 844	1,997	9,987	1,410	587	8,611	6,649	30, 488
1880	49	15, 347	1 10 906	2,021	10, 197	1,513	586	8,853	8,510	33, 333
1879 1880 1881	50	17,986	1 11.358	2,074	10,435	1,842	686	8,885	10,675	37,028
1882	57	19,594	11,368	2,416	11,421	2,002	914	9,199	11,506	38, 936
1883	65	22, 456	11,902	2,735	12,568	2,362	834 878	9,434	13,579 11,900	43, 443 42, 380
1884	67 68	22, 873 22, 731	11,712 10,634	2,641 2,859	$13,010 \\ 13,200$	2,666 2,732	1,008	9,182 8,265	11,636	41,642
1886	68	25, 243	7,703	2,532	13, 310	3, 104	1,054	5,449	13,097	41,636
1887 1888 1889 1890	68	27, 136	6, 144	2,809	13, 310	3, 242	1,010	3,680	14,509	42, 477
1888	69	27, 136 27, 798	5,886	2,606	13,754	3,379	1,103	3,080	14, 299	42,768
1889	73	30, 955	5,595	2,555	14,319	3,364	1,347	2,877 2,880	15,741	47,039
1890	76	33, 235	5,388	2,313	14,854	3, 594	1,623	2,880	17, 189	48,963
1891	81	31,699	4,823	2,542	15, 299	3,933	1,290	3,019	16,624	46,951
1892 1909	82 81	33, 685 27, 887	4,808 5,327	2, 856 2, 956	15,379 14,463	3, 853 3, 732	1,347 1,244	3,545 3,549	19,230 $14,624$	51,302 42,248
1894	77	27,627	5,501	2, 381	13, 304	3, 289	956	3, 946	16,031	42, 342
1895	76	27, 938	5,468	2,634	13, 109	3, 299	973	3,875	16, 266	43, 716
1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895	77	26,401	6,561	3,055	13,084	3, 401	949	4,674	15,640	42,967
1897 1898 1898 1900 1900	75	24,548	6,803	2.542	11,728	3, 073	932	4.673	16,713	44, 429
1898	75	24,075	8,950	2, 918 3, 520	11,065	2,870	706	5, 262	21,234	47,626
1899	75	26,048	9,715	3,520	11, 325	2,780	793	5,501	25, 078	58,812
1900 1901	81 84	32,711 35,429	11,582 13,424	3, 618 3, 979	12,843 12,889	3,853 4,001	1,047 $1,277$	7, 245 9, 185	27, 755 27, 739	65,759 69,475
1901	95	37, 976	14, 251	3,904	13,334	4,001	1, 413	9, 189	30, 577	75, 282
1903	00	42, 122	13,610	3,871	13,639	4, 247	1,630	8, 926	34, 246	78, 910
1904	115	44, 267	15,667	3,999	14, 295	4, 431	1,695	11,031	36, 931	85,041
1905	124	47, 818	14,904	4,774	14,686	4,766	1,623	11, 967	40, 208	89,523
1906	129	52,800	16.152	4,549	15, 456	5,091	1,465	12,602	44, 452	96, 212
1907	141	59,018	17,300	4,831	16,058	5,709	1,669	13,510	48, 386	105, 370
1908	145	55, 985	17,934	5, 187	16, 263	5,940	1,659	14, 154	45, 983	102,811
1909	148	61,348	17, 178	5, 946	17, 130	6,370	1.693	14,885	50, 106	108, 573
1964	1 0	607	<b>4</b> 49F		NESSEE.	· 	1 \$100	<b>  \$127</b>	\$939	Q1 QEA
1864 1865 1866 1867 1868 1869 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874	3 7	\$87 1,012	\$485 3,228	\$554 2,246	\$340	\$37	\$100 146	459	3,821	\$1,850 7,451
1866	10	2,195	2, 298	1,811	1,025 1,700	133	210	1,039	4, 480	8, 177
1867	12	2,520	2, 132	1,163	1.930	167	150	1.112	2,867	6,961
1868	12	2,240	2, 481	1,020	1,925	165	141	1,143	3, 087	6, 969
1869	13	3,321	1,999	853	2,017	193	239	1.145	3,309	7,450
1870	13	3, 267	2,175	886	1,950	222	195	1 1,399	2,831	7,604
1871	19	4, 505	3,084	1,076	2,817	260	264	2,389 2,726	3,664	10, 130
1872	22	5, 224	3,467	1,132	3,146	335	275	2,726	3,914	11,340
1873	23	5, 154	3,450	1,102	3,101	433	252	2,668	4,250	11, 363
1874	24	4,751	3,307	1,372	3, 255	447	246	1 2.618	3,836	10,922
		4,816	3, 189	1,203	3,455	515 564	259 259	2,474 2,368	3,566 4,343	10,702
1876	1 20	5,019	1 9,001	1,200	3,350	1 004	1 209	, 2,308	4,040	11,400

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

TENNESSEE—Continued.

$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1880	1877	25	\$5,060	\$3,277	\$1,438		\$571	\$207	\$2,302	\$4,675	\$11,491
1880	1878	25	4,735	3,567	1,855	3,080		211	2, 427	5, 273	12,329
1881	1880		6 341	3 254	1,300				2,370	6 586	13 391
1882	1881		7, 937	3, 363	2,092					8,322	16, 132
1885	1882	29	8,435	3, 492	1,812	3,715	695	331	2,781	7,590	15,822
1885	1883		10,475	3, 264	1,915	4,315			[2,568]	8,419	18,069
1887	1884		11,458	2,925	1,776	5,005	1,066		2,267	8, 258	18,567
1887	1886			1, 939	1,783					9, 224	20, 260
1888	1887		19, 233	1,941	2,475	7,460	1,461		1,327	11,759	27, 104
1890	1888		19,850	1,873	2,418	7,715	1,616		1,254	11, 241	27,075
1891	1900	51	21,823	1,804	1,715		1,750	1,048	1,195	13, 137	
1897	1891	53	23, 647		1.872		2, 198		1,232		
1897	1892	55			2,139		2, 242		1.327		
1897	1893	52			2.674		2,109		1,224		27,349
1897	1894	49			2, 191		1,917				28, 881
1899	1896	48			2, 521	8, 275	1,853				
1899	1897		21,149	2,196	2,896	8,760	1,914		1,543		
1899	1898						1,831				
1901	1899			2,686	2,427		1,769				
1902	1901		26, 029	4, 741	2, 425	7, 280	1,799			22, 561	
1908		50	26, 339	4,810	2,615	7,140	1,845	1,268	3,483	26,780	47, 140
1863	1903	60	33, 162	5,513	3, 141	7,345	1,976	1,481	3,852	31,096	
1863	1904	62	34,710	7 060	2,940		2,256				
1863	1906	69	41, 214	8, 334			2,603			37, 906	
1863	1907	78	45, 301	9,364	3,752	9, 260	3,757	1,169	7,517	41, 754	76, 649
1863	1908	87	45,043						8,554	41,304	76,068
1863	1909	89	49, 755	10, 101	4,249	10,440	4, 401	1,580	8,973	47,139	83, 214
1864         82         10, 367         12, 402         7, 332         9, 772         \$91         831         \$5, 759         14, 867         34, 979           1865         134         22, 104         29, 611         13, 994         21, 146         730         1, 829         14, 731         26, 604         73, 319           1866         135         28, 833         28, 523         11, 151         21, 805         1, 834         2, 699         18, 121         23, 274         75, 319           1867         135         29, 669         27, 751         8, 524         21, 905         2, 715         1, 796         18, 302         23, 602         75, 678           1869         132         38, 589         24, 520         7, 134         22, 180         4, 021         1, 949         17, 676         21, 618         78, 036           1870         130         38, 285         23, 000         7, 047         22, 105         4, 521         1, 949         17, 676         21, 618         78, 036           1871         130         39, 227         24, 273         8, 669         23, 050         4, 503         1, 964         18, 607         28, 512         84, 529           1872         158         4					0	HIO.					
1864         82         10, 367         12, 402         7, 332         9, 772         891         831         \$5, 789         14, 867         34, 979           1865         134         22, 104         29, 611         13, 994         21, 146         730         1, 829         14, 731         26, 040         73, 389           1866         135         28, 833         28, 523         11, 151         21, 805         1, 834         2, 699         18, 121         22, 274         75, 319           1867         135         29, 669         27, 771         9, 285         21, 905         2, 715         1, 796         18, 303         23, 896         74, 541           1869         132         33, 589         24, 520         7, 134         22, 180         4, 021         1, 916         18, 272         23, 602         75, 078           1870         130         38, 865         23, 300         7, 047         22, 105         4, 121         1, 994         17, 676         21, 618         78, 036           1871         130         38, 227         24, 273         8, 669         23, 050         4, 593         1, 964         18, 607         22, 683           1872         158         47, 999         2	1863		\$2,516		\$1,126	\$2,363				\$2,896	
1866       135       28, 333       28, 523       11, 151       21, 805       1, 834       2, 699       18, 121       23, 274       75, 319         1867       135       29, 669       27, 771       9, 288       21, 905       2, 715       1, 796       18, 303       23, 896       74, 541         1868       135       30, 924       27, 521       8, 524       21, 656       3, 402       1, 916       18, 272       23, 602       75, 078         1870       180       38, 865       23, 300       7, 047       22, 105       4, 121       1, 99       17, 676       21, 618       78, 086         1871       130       39, 227       24, 273       8, 669       23, 050       4, 593       1, 94       18, 607       28, 512       84, 529         1872       158       47, 99       26, 796       8, 874       26, 791       5, 119       2, 355       21, 706       30, 018       94, 461         1873       168       54, 407       27, 613       8, 866       28, 843       5, 659       2, 635       22, 848       33, 914       103, 827         1874       169       52, 086       23, 397       9, 384       29, 173       6, 122       2, 945       22, 870<	1864		10, 367	12,402	7,332				\$5,759	14,867	34,979
1867         135         29,669         27,771         9,285         21,905         2,715         1,796         18,303         23,896         74,541           1868         135         39,24         27,521         8,524         21,556         3,402         1,916         18,272         23,602         75,078           1869         132         33,589         24,520         7,134         22,180         4,021         1,949         17,676         21,618         78,036           1870         130         33,865         23,000         7,047         22,105         4,121         1,797         17,541         21,048         72,047         22,105         4,121         1,797         17,541         21,048         8,242         22,050         4,593         1,964         18,607         28,512         84,529         1872         158         47,999         26,796         8,874         26,791         5,119         2,355         21,706         30,018         94,464         28,673         1,964         18,607         28,512         84,529         1874         169         52,007         27,954         9,139         29,173         6,122         2,945         22,870         32,914         103,821         1876         1173 </td <td>1860</td> <td></td> <td>22, 104</td> <td>29, 511</td> <td>15,994</td> <td>21, 146</td> <td>1 834</td> <td>2 600</td> <td></td> <td>20,040</td> <td>75, 389</td>	1860		22, 104	29, 511	15,994	21, 146	1 834	2 600		20,040	75, 389
1868         135         30,924         27,521         8,524         21,966         3,402         1,916         18,272         23,602         76,078           1869         132         38,589         24,520         7,134         22,180         4,021         1,949         17,676         21,618         78,036           1870         130         38,285         23,300         7,047         22,105         4,121         1,797         17,541         21,066         72,068           1871         130         39,227         24,273         8,669         23,050         4,593         1,964         18,607         28,512         84,529           1872         158         47,999         26,706         8,874         26,791         5,119         2,355         22,848         33,914         108,827           1873         168         54,407         27,613         8,864         26,791         5,119         2,355         22,848         33,914         108,827           1874         169         52,007         27,584         9,139         29,173         6,122         2,945         22,870         33,029         101,125           1874         160         52,007         27,954         9,13	1867		29,669	27,771	1 9, 285	21,905	2,715	1,796	18, 303	23, 896	74, 541
1874	1868	135	30, 924	27, 521	8,524	21,556	3,402	1,916	18, 272	23,602	75,078
1874	1869		33, 539	24,520	7,134	22, 180		1,949		21,618	
1874	1871		39, 227	25,500	8,669	23, 050		1, 797		28, 512	
1874	1872		47, 999	26,796	8, 374	26,791		2,355	21,706	30,018	94, 464
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1873		54, 407		8,866	28,843	5,659	2,635	22, 848	33,914	103,827
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1874			27,954	9,139		6, 122		22, 870 22, 855	32,029	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1876		50, 264	26, 847	8,704		6, 237			30, 025	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1877	165	48, 914	26, 243	8,764	28, 372	5,584	2,714	20,470	30, 213	95, 505
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1878		44, 172	26,002	10, 178	27,287	5,316		19,952		93, 323
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1880		54 402	26, 197	12, 102		5 167	2,270	20, 500	46, 773	113 863
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1881		66, 980	29, 167	15, 108	29,389	5, 421	3,348		60,960	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1882	186	74, 443	27,824	14,636	32,604	5,578	3,359	20,840	60,735	136, 115
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1883		76, 324				6,033				
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1885		71, 137	24, 337		36,710	6, 400			54, 654	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1886	209	85, 374	22,096	17, 188	38, 294	6,895	3,558	16, 268	67,975	150,043
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1887		93, 388	18,473	16,532	39,896	7,918		12,780 J	69,959	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1889					40 900				75, 710 81 271	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1890			11, 923					8, 228	88, 220	
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1891	237	117, 323	11,774	13,965	43,643	11,007	4,815	8,164	91, 452	180, 262
1894	1892	239	126, 403	13,815	15, 782	44,040	11,550	5,097	10,423	105, 205	200, 677
$1895 \dots 247 \mid 124,236 \mid 18,011 \mid 14,364 \mid 45,445 \mid 12,809 \mid 4,349 \mid 13,513 \mid 100,367 \mid 198,698$	1893	242	111,040	17,457	16,788	45,645	12,117				
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1895			18,011	14 964 !			4, 349	13,513		
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1896	248	116, 612	21 134	15, 992	45, 330		4,598 1	16,577	92,010	191.803
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1897	248	118,820		15,947	45, 180	12,821	4 596 1	16, 713	105,236	212,375
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1898	252	124,842	26,095	17,074	1 44 QCS I	12,976	4,387	16,680		231, 345
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1099	∠00 276	164,691	29, 386	20.186	46, 516	10,280	6,042	20, 686	158,018	297, 887
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1901	296	186,506	32, 685	21, 132	49,090	15,572	7, 440	24,653	169, 668	
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1902	311	202, 338	33, 943	22, 455	50, 545	16,858	7,803	24, 923	185,468	352, 262
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1903	325	224, 150	37,800	24, 789	53,641	18,420	9, 132	27,801	202, 418	383, 569
1906	1904	334	220, 146	38, 204	26, 466	52, 378 54, 808	18,399	9,420	30, 176	209, 082	390, 570 411 590
1907     361     280, 425     44, 803     28, 783     59, 632     24, 854     9, 653     38, 120     257, 014     476, 117       1908     368     267, 174     46, 599     31, 825     60, 651     25, 909     10, 558     40, 545     253, 045     481, 661       1909     375     280, 369     48, 905     33, 293     61, 480     27, 758     10, 324     44, 780     263, 608     498, 781	1906	353	255, 467	42, 200	27, 780	57, 356	21, 542	9, 381	35, 689	239, 185	445,665
1908     368     267,174     46,599     31,825     60,651     25,909     10,558     40,545     253,045     481,661       1909     375     280,369     48,905     33,293     61,480     27,758     10,324     44,780     263,608     498,781	1907	361	280, 425	<b>44,000</b>	28, 783	59,632	24, 854	9,653	38, 120	257, 014	476, 117
1909	1908	368	267, 174	46,599	01,040	00,001	25,909	10,558	40,545	253,045	401,001
	1909	375	280, 369	48,905	33, 293	61,480	27,758	10, 324	44,780	263, 608	498, 781

Cash,

etc.

U.S. bonds.

No. of banks.

Date.

Loans,

etc.

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

Capital. Surplus. Profits.

Circula-

tion.

Depos-

Total

 ${\bf assets.}$ 

1863 1864 1865 1866 1867 1868 1869 1870 1871 1872 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1879 1880 1880 1881 1882 1882 1883 1884 1885 1885	9 81 70 71 70 70	\$478 3, 277 9, 237 13, 220 13, 210 14, 609	\$700 4,315 14,674 14,278 14,211 14,056	\$274 2,058 5,931 4,087 3,685 3,322	\$865 3,559 12,260 12,769 12,767 12,767	\$35 321 917 1,557 2,184	\$6 258 740 734 748 802	\$2,828 8,275 10,872 10,995 10,990	\$784 3,734 10,526 7,708 7,148 8,007	\$1,732 10,853 33,259 34,288 34,092 35,487
1869 1870 1871 1872	69 69 72 87	16,832 17,055 18,866 23,523	14,072 13,929 15,183 16,651	2,951 2,799 3,278 3,364	13, 187 13, 277 14, 762 16, 563	2,815 3,267 3,471 3,846	836 712 840 1,043	11,306 10,923 12,356 14,073	8, 456 7, 965 10, 598 12, 607	37, 468 37, 159 43, 931 49, 427
1874 1875 1876	92 93 103 99	27,147 25,728 28,049 25,697 24,632	16, 920 16, 966 16, 255 14, 052	3,300 4,034 4,214 3,646	17, 632 17, 964 18, 583 17, 258	4,248 4,500 4,672 4,808	1,110 1,345 1,512 1,409	14, 472 14, 555 13, 881 11, 967 11, 721 11, 436	14, 023 12, 538 14, 467 12, 867	53, 146 52, 350 54, 931 49, 897
1878 1879 1880	94 91 92 93	20, 498 19, 873 23, 193 25, 162	13,877 14,209 13,155 12,349 12,236	4, 051 4, 802 4, 768 5, 100 5, 350	16, 404 15, 035 13, 278 13, 203 13, 094	4,504 4,116 3,913 3,977 3,854	1,405 1,295 1,216 1,216 1,401	11, 721 11, 436 10, 350 9, 850 8, 768	13, 305 13, 840 17, 181 19, 871 23, 206	49, 105 47, 759 48, 919 51, 812 54, 169
1882 1883 1884 1885	94 98 95	27,585 28,745 25,760 23,358	10, 939 11, 020 9, 906 8, 912	5, 758 5, 685 5, 402 5, 362	13, 324 14, 029 13, 829 12, 190 12, 345	3, 298 3, 717 3, 727 3, 032	1,501 1,519 1,502 1,479	8,117 8,595 7,616 6,734	24, 943 23, 542 19, 255 19, 845	55, 372 54, 909 48, 771 46, 192
1886 1887 1888 1889	92 93 94 97 100	25, 069 28, 030 27, 938 29, 598	8,643 6,789 6,446 6,108	5, 942 6, 165 5, 624 4, 493	12, 345 11, 895 11, 965 12, 284 12, 652	3, 412 3, 532 3, 591 3, 768	1,322 1,505 1,631 1,673	5, 978 4, 218 4, 084 3, 937 3, 762	23, 305 25, 254 24, 503 30, 013	49, 705 50, 084 49, 101 55, 978
1891 1892 1893	100 106 115 115	33,762 33,648 37,571 31,110 32,014	5,509 5,343 5,111 5,445 5,382	4, 805 5, 606 6, 159 6, 726 6, 224	12, 032 12, 477 13, 447 13, 777 13, 927	3,877 4,036 4,580 4,704 4,742	2,111 2,092 1,799 1,867 1,463	3,586 3,736 4,557 4,455	30, 906 32, 959 37, 297 26, 496 32, 009	57, 016 60, 377 66, 313 53, 995 60, 458
1886 1887 1888 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895 1894 1895 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908 1909	114 113 113 112	35, 484 32, 262 31, 877 34, 452	5,845 5,998 5,975 8,464	6,303 6,758 6,109 7,595	14, 422 14, 262 14, 057 14, 167	4,666 4,680 4,627 4,596	1,418 1,405 1,213 1,123	4,545 4,747 4,634 4,191	34, 151 29, 605 34, 450 44, 608	62, 431 57, 480 63, 229 74, 202
1900	115 123 135 145 160	38, 168 44, 738 53, 388 62, 453 72, 013	7, 938 10, 537 12, 020 13, 064 15, 369	7, 508 8, 065 9, 092 8, 998 10, 374	14, 287 14, 615 16, 313 16, 774 18, 040	4,562 4,829 4,741 5,088 5,816	1,188 1,587 1,686 1,955 2,393	4,768 6,061 7,140 7,456 8,746	54, 066 57, 728 65, 655 76, 079 85, 588	90, 529 99, 271 114, 426 130, 566 146, 681
1904 1905 1906 1907	175 197 208 223	71,821 79,366 93,331 104,882	16, 702 17, 690 20, 858 23, 059	9, 985 10, 550 10, 792 11, 828	18, 584 20, 551 22, 092 23, 315	6,390 6,845 8,031 8,904	2, 424 2, 817 2, 713 3, 360	10,802 14,106 16,688 18,020	84,893 91,727 104,229 112,602	146, 869 160, 193 183, 623 198, 466
1908	245 256	101,548 108,529	23,754 24,394	15, 940	25, 363 26, 366 INOIS.	8, 887 9, 847	3, 803 3, 792	19, 911 21, 916	112, 032 120, 306	200, 140 212, 113
-			· · · · · ·				I	1		
1863	36 76 82	\$186 4,527 12,228 17,202	\$169 4,473 12,624 13,035	\$161 3,270 9,218 8,530	\$275 3,916 10,715 11,570	\$18 310 865	\$5 358 832 1,023	\$2,140 7,495 9,383	\$313 5,559 15,783 16,446	\$655 14,510 39,812 44,112
1867 1868 1869 1870	82 83 83 81	23, 313 32, 924 27, 821	13,071 12,961 12,329 12,661	9,563 10,683 8,238 8,779 12,487	11, 620 12, 070 12, 470 12, 770 17, 317	1,609 2,804 3,459 3,928 4,439	1,119 1,071 1,220 1,365	9, 482 9, 597 9, 819 10, 132	18,063 22,884 18,923 21,608	47, 167 54, 411 51, 973 56, 482
1871 1872 1873 1874	110 132 134 143 146	36, 223 43, 069 44, 768 45, 554 49, 537	16, 959 18, 833 18, 427 18, 131 14, 602	12, 487 11, 581 11, 412 14, 796 12, 500	19,558 20,267 20,564	4,439 4,365 5,507 6,342 7,698	1,588 1,818 1,886 1,796	13, 644 15, 600 15, 262 14, 704	28,720 32,595 32,564 38,051 38,287	84, 175 87, 990 95, 579
1876	146 144 139 136	45, 308 40, 999 34, 808 38, 403	12, 206 11, 878 13, 515 13, 810	10,878 12,725 12,484 12,788	19, 466   18, 546   18, 046   15, 730   14, 835	8, 944 6, 398 5, 870 5, 539	1,939 1,707 1,659 1,438 1,738	11, 414 9, 384 9, 038 8, 063 8, 314	32, 486 32, 835 31, 545 35, 850	90, 830 83, 041 78, 180 73, 296 80, 918
1880	136 139 148 162	45, 662 62, 061 73, 118 75, 257	13, 484 15, 360 14, 723 13, 109	18,010 28,439 20,022 23,498	14, 965 15, 200 18, 990 23, 004	5, 823 6, 360 5, 846 6, 604	1,874 2,932 2,556 2,986	8,567 8,165 8,799 8,592	49,392 72,972 69,763 67,821	102, 025 133, 384 129, 585 133, 378
1864 1865 1867 1868 1867 1868 1870 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1880 1880 1880 1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1885 1886 1887 1888 1889 1890 1890 1892 1892 1893 1894 1895	167 165 168 178	71, 680 76, 966 88, 126 97, 204	11,760 10,913 9,263 8,252	24, 103 26, 991 24, 719 31, 508	24, 100 25, 424 27, 887 29, 391	7,300 6,887 7,633 8,521	3, 491 2, 481 2, 975 3, 836	7,757 6,877 6,038 5,036	62,620 68,664 73,175 81,899	127,772 140,710 149,169 166,888
1888	182 188 192 202 211	104,530 112,814 122,750 138,984	9, 124 8, 616 8, 221 8, 030	34, 338 29, 370 29, 491 36, 761	30, 074 30, 899 31, 222 36, 976	9, 937 10, 765 12, 195 14, 940	3,977 4,689 5,203 5,368	4,730 4,665 4,821 5,170	90, 170 93, 600 102, 696 116, 861	180, 202 191, 803 206, 638 234, 179
1893	211 212 217 220	159, 821 116, 522 137, 637 144, 398	8,629 8,552 9,331 9,329	36,500 45,087 39,711 34,888	39, 946 38, 195 38, 491 38, 671	16, 167 17, 926 17, 751 16, 954	6, 326 5, 444 4, 643 5, 139	5, 350 5, 844 5, 914 6, 258	131,589 104,833 118,328 114,974	260, 161 219, 066 247, 950 238, 986

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS-Continued. ILLINOIS-Continued.

Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1901 1902 1903 1904 1906 1906 1907 1908 1909	221 221 218 217 240 255 276 304 324 346 373 395 410	\$127, 366 133, 697 156, 709 187, 234 209, 108 250, 384 282, 007 282, 912 300, 150 329, 642 336, 117 368, 472 366, 756 403, 082	\$9,588 10,261 12,029 10,575 18,813 22,321 19,412 22,700 25,227 27,364 34,612 34,960 39,733 43,788	\$32, 612 43, 815 46, 069 45, 328 54, 591 59, 911 53, 537 47, 095 62, 964 70, 311 77, 560 83, 444 89, 783	\$39, 221 37, 476 36, 946 35, 711 37, 733 39, 154 44, 930 47, 390 48, 811 48, 709 49, 841 54, 571 56, 233 58, 728	\$16, 118 14, 925 16, 004 16, 007 15, 925 15, 830 19, 423 21, 523 22, 289 22, 405 25, 109 29, 345 31, 075 31, 630	\$5,073 4,826 5,097 5,960 7,393 9,344 9,229 10,572 11,446 10,332 12,873 14,523 13,255	\$6,649 6,101 6,782 7,036 13,728 17,420 14,315 17,567 19,047 21,658 27,964 29,034 31,602 36,737	\$108, 544 118, 727 140, 942 168, 306 181, 866 217, 929 238, 459 241, 755 258, 032 276, 382 289, 773 301, 530 310, 226 353, 494	\$217, 824 261, 836 294, 062 346, 136 398, 359 450, 927 481, 648 495, 778 533, 477 572, 972 601, 480 629, 201 678, 976 727, 985
1863	1		1		HIGAN.				\$52	\$128
1864 1865 1866 1867 1868 1869 1869 1871 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1888 1889 1881 1880 1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1887 1888	14 35 42 42 41 41 60 71 77 79 80 79 79 80 79 79 80 85 88 98 102 108 108 109	\$32 1, 692 3, 681 6, 361 6, 988 8, 221 9, 655 12, 700 16, 350 18, 890 17, 262 16, 902 19, 938 24, 530 29, 825 32, 978 29, 979 36, 249 42, 482 42, 625 44, 414 45, 234 48, 368 49, 414 40, 927	\$43 1,161 3,786 5,1985 4,979 4,940 6,227 7,573 8,227 7,844 6,988 7,887 7,150 4,008 8,962 4,908 4,962 4,962 5,751 5,461 4,968 4,968 5,551 5,144 5,174 5,144	\$30 1, 2846 2, 6959 1, 2425 1, 877 2, 4425 1, 877 2, 730 2, 714 2, 676 2, 714 2, 696 3, 380 4, 593 4, 593 4, 593 4, 176 4,  1, 217 4, 148 4, 985 5, 070 5, 264 8, 695 9, 762 10, 202 10, 447 9, 857 9, 337 9, 335 10, 855 11, 658 12, 445 13, 995 14, 558 14, 975 15, 650 15, 034 14, 634 13, 484 13, 13, 109	\$17 160 884 1, 066 1, 291 1, 520 2, 050 2, 815 2, 965 2, 710 2, 586 2, 591 2, 591 2, 194 2, 194 2, 194 3, 356 3, 879 3, 8	\$11 117 241 359 392 424 427 502 732 732 731 71, 282 1, 146 1, 127 1, 166 1, 1358 1, 1358 1, 592 1, 319 1, 692 1, 319 1, 488 1, 953 2, 098 2, 135 2, 136 1, 186 1, 189 1, 1	\$700 1,600 3,765 8,811 3,809 8,804 3,897 5,146 6,293 6,940 6,015 5,556 5,606 6,101 6,108 6,108 4,743 4,871 3,851 3,802 2,829 2,846 2,732 2,829 2,846 2,732 4,620 4,149 4,111	2, 215 4, 307 6, 849 6, 388 6, 630 6, 282 11, 876 11, 450 11, 450 11, 426 11, 426 18, 295 23, 043 25, 889 26, 804 33, 602 33, 623 34, 943 38, 659 39, 246 48, 508 31, 491 35, 553 37, 579 34, 968	4, 708 11, 665 17, 131 18, 973 11, 181, 191 19, 131 18, 973 26, 151 30, 801 34, 200 34, 112 34, 265 32, 394 35, 657 39, 563 44, 871 50, 626 447, 571 51, 151 55, 177 61, 369 66, 337 69, 603 78, 081 63, 2469 66, 367 78, 081 66, 961 69, 590	
1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1896 1897 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908	84 82 80 83 85 84 87 88 88 88 93 95 99	40, 927 43, 368 46, 504 50, 900 55, 331 59, 464 65, 256 65, 803 68, 375 80, 203 86, 961 83, 626 89, 010	4,947 6,152 6,280 6,895 7,517 7,952 9,105 9,631 9,358 10,189 10,419 10,845 11,223	4,825 5,007 5,654 6,015 6,019 6,587 6,829 7,508 7,958 8,438 10,227 11,417	12, 145 11, 895 11, 530 11, 472 11, 580 11, 380 12, 730 12, 730 12, 720 12, 955 13, 964 14, 915 15, 077	3, 278 3, 247 3, 153 3, 239 3, 122 3, 416 3, 766 4, 267 4, 395 5, 183 5, 758 6, 027 6, 391	1, 207 1, 275 1, 303 1, 606 1, 874 1, 910 2, 190 2, 095 1, 909 1, 940 2, 346 2, 463 2, 466	3,579 3,897 4,142 4,974 5,543 5,480 6,699 7,219 7,285 7,808 7,219 8,754 9,430	38, 463 43, 090 50, 765 54, 065 60, 025 64, 657 67, 401 69, 946 74, 719 86, 994 89, 546 93, 484 104, 365	69, 231 74, 888 83, 467 87, 180 95, 187 100, 591 106, 067 109, 398 115, 736 129, 393 136, 197 144, 835 157, 604
1000		0100	1 005	,	ONSIN.			1	0000	0.400
1863 1864 1864 1865 1866 1866 1868 1869 1871 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878	14 34 37	\$162 1,105 3,108 3,785 3,955 3,953 4,537 4,712 4,562 6,160 7,323 8,232 8,074 8,061 7,468 7,634 7,355 8,910	\$67 1, 344 3, 137 3, 721 3, 765 3, 559 3, 275 3, 123 3, 879 4, 028 2, 988 2, 988 2, 989 2, 978 3, 216 3, 118	\$146 1,123 1,988 2,067 1,975 1,293 1,291 1,548 1,931 1,548 1,761 1,539 2,066 1,754 2,023	\$200 9200 2,707 2,935 2,935 2,985 2,710 2,535 3,300 3,565 3,565 3,565 3,560 3,400 3,400 3,255 3,100 3,050	\$19 64 228 403 550 617 686 749 944 1, 034 1, 012 989 955 910 908	\$1 61 175 245 287 271 338 304 315 309 321 337 361 347 365 360 405	\$642 1, 981 2, 502 2, 553 2, 442 2, 321 2, 225 2, 852 2, 863 8, 007 8, 052 2, 216 2, 073 2, 133 1, 959 2, 182 2, 183	\$262 1, 991 4, 446 4, 661 4, 582 4, 778 3, 898 3, 865 5, 399 6, 395 7, 265 7, 072 7, 046 6, 120 6, 775 6, 207 7, 172 9, 759	\$463 4, 164 10, 186 11, 375 11, 533 11, 778 10, 656 10, 480 13, 902 15, 242 17, 100 16, 705 15, 683 14, 133 15, 078 14, 162 15, 342 18, 475

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

WISCONSIN—Continued.

Date.	No. of banks.		U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
881	34	<b>\$</b> 10, 822	\$3,432	<b>\$</b> 2,395	\$3,025	\$931	\$668	\$2,331	<b>\$</b> 12,335	\$21, 208
882	41	13, 184	3,460	2,491	3,585	926	705	2,380	13,724	23,555
883	45	13,842	3, 167	2,641	4,035	1,021	637	2, 183	14,499	24, 402
884	50	13, 368	3,185	2,813	4,400	1,205	532	2,221	12, 814	23, 123
885	50	13,619	3,033	3,216	4,435	1,262	559	1,965	15, 273	25,582
886	50	15, 938	2,857	3,078	4,635	1,366	643	1,863	16,608	27, 165
887	56	17,777	2,419	3, 121	5,092	1,534	660	1,496	17,263	28, 352
388		19, 165	2, 424	3,097	5,530	1,689	790	1,512	17,874	30, 09€
389	61	21,096	2,215	2,577	5,775	1,917	879	1,457	19,827	32, 509
390		24, 988	2,132	2,988	6,615	1,900	1,094	1, 455	23,648	37, 938
391		27, 978	2,333	3,480	6, 983	2,171	1,181	1,648	26, 977	42,167
392		30,790	2,514	3,772	7,503	2,377	1,338	1,819	30,712	47,017
893	81	26, 924	2,819	5,538	9,319	2,284	1,426	2,088	26,464	44, 335
894	83	35, 817	2,941	5, 328	10,695	2,297	1,167	2,147	37, 335	58, 468
395	81	37,632	3,478	5, 241	10,470	2,302	995	2,537	38,499	58,515
396	81	33,703	3,731	5, 214	10, 445	2,391	1,000	2,828	33,534	53, 962
897	79	35,068	3,679	5,638	10, 160	2,389	1,047	2,597	43,744	66,021
898	77	38, 574	4,947	5,354	9,660	2,341	811	2,811	46,400	69, 282
899	78	47, 156	4, 121	6,304	9,660	2,304	875	2,570	58, 274	83,807
900	I 88	52,044	5,407	6,259	10,313	2,480	1,300	3,796	62,733	89,856
901	94	58,908	6,474	7,046	10,526	2,725	1,651	4,390	70, 291	100, 207
902	99	64,867	6,296	6, 916	11,425	3, 219	1.649	4, 105	76, 256	107, 733
903	106	70, 405	8,085	7,577	12,717	3,564	2.170	5,857	80,824	116,609
904	114	71,561	8,439	7,527	13,505	3,943	2, 411	6,358	83, 273	120, 767
905	115	71, 138	9,053	8, 197	13,585	3,690	2,047	7,434	85, 736	124, 241
906	119	83, 990	11,352	8,643	15, 290	5,035	1,973	9,343	98,685	144, 669
907		92,829	11,748	10,027	15,555	5, 917	2,129	10, 357	108,508	159, 296
908	130	84,956	13, 375	6,232	16,065	6,338	2,932	12, 274	104,069	157, 756
909	130	89,866	13,603	10,402	16, 250	6,518	2,838	12,858	112, 424	167, 178

#### MINNESOTA.

1864	1	\$390	\$781	\$414	\$500	1	\$23	\$197	\$808	\$1,904
1865	11	1,107	2,158	880	1,345	\$24	74	1,028	1,894	4,582
1866	15	2,124	1,941	680	1,660	49	141	1,475	1,746	5, 391
1867	15	2,080	1,873	788	1,660	147	205	1,431	1.811	5, 466
1868	15	2,502	1,899	725	1,659	183	203	1,420	2, 258	6,039
1869	17	2, 981	2,041	691	1,780	286	202	1,495	2,157	6, 441
1870	17	3, 219	2,119	820	1,780	331	201	1,516	2, 985	7, 296
1871	23	4,568	2,799	912	2,368	357	272	2,036	4,366	10, 191
1872	29	5,980	3, 297	1,049	3, 166	467	338	2,568	4,988	12,276
1873	32	7,558	3, 953	1,465	4,150	604	302	3,032	6,812	15, 943
1874	32	8, 349	4,343	1,323	4, 350	746	341	3,359 $2,752$	6, 297 5, 968	16,031 15,719
1875	33 33	8,600 8,755	3,645 3,114	$1,278 \\ 1,204$	4, 429 4, 430	831 895	387   461	2,752 $2,286$	5,962	15, 106
1876	33 31	8, 932	3, 062	1,204 $1,255$	4, 430	818	404	2, 299	6, 139	15, 278
1877 1878	31	9,983	3,094	$\frac{1,255}{1,112}$	4,770	779	437	2, 345	6, 191	15, 766
1879	30	10,005	3, 337	1, 439	4,660	786	387	2, 494	7, 104	16, 730
1880	30	12, 201	2,755	1,651	5, 150	937	452	2,061	8,918	18,700
1881	27	15, 038	2,625	2, 255	4, 900	982	588	1,845	12,659	24,090
1882	33	17, 908	2,767	2,363	5, 920	1,172	731	1,987	14,046	26,560
1883	43	24, 085	2,918	2,948	9, 152	1, 439	891	$\hat{2}, 127$	17,036	34, 127
1884	50	25, 320	2,737	2, 977	11,358	1,718	1,046	1, 996	15, 971	36, 230
1885	49	28, 172	2,618	3,857	11,390	1,852	1,204	1,885	19,651	40,980
1886	53	31, 911	2,559	4, 235	12, 290	2,192	1,327	1,798	22,089	45,801
1887	58	38,057	2,632	4,855	13,740	2,380	1,756	1,676	27,038	54, 395
1888	56	36,750	2,735	4,794	13,965	2,536	1,697	1,585	26, 702	54, 110
1889	57	37, 155	2,637	2,900	14, 366	2,642	1,854	1,487	25,769	53,092
1890	60	41,080	2,700	4,016	14,645	2,839	2, 213	1,517	31,000	60, 450
1891	62	40,552	2,352	5,271	14,782	2,977	2,435	1,524	32, 446	63, 366
1892	71	47,451	2,502	4,807	15,400	3,000	2,862	1,671	36, 135	68, 199
1893	76	37,303	2, 483	5,652	14,330	2,849	2,563	1,750	27, 104	55, 927
1894	79	37,563	2,566	5,332	15,530	2,552	2,095	1,777	29,868	60,413
1895	79	38,773	2,676	5, 121	15,045	2,399	2, 121	1,791	31,857	61, 155
1896	76	36, 186	2,628	6,355	14,850	2, 252	1,989	1,785	31, 185	59, 421
1897	71	31,742	2,431	6,698	13, 165	2,359	1,814	1,550	33, 803	64, 326
1898	70	34,638	3,103	5, 737	12,890	2, 184	1,633	1,560	37, 415	65, 299
1899	69	40,540	3, 160	6,162	12, 290	2,078	1,294	1,911	45,655	77,671
1900	83	44, 965	5, 323	5, 239	12,682	2,422	1,250	3,491	45,805	81,154
1901	95	52,756	6, 104	5,844	12,289	2,629	1,612	4,149	53,571	94,071
1902	128	65,646	6,582	6,984	13, 323	2,952	1,940	4, 254	65, 797	110,861
1903	184	73, 599	8, 497	8,055	16,764	4, 235	2,464	5,845	69, 384	121, 234
1904	215	77,567	9, 259	8,520	17,691	5,328	2,414	7,049	74, 334	129, 222
1905	229	85, 988	10,038	9,351	18,606	5,802	2,653	8,411	83, 491	145, 250
1906	240	98,794	12, 123	10,667	19, 183	7, 207	2,687	9,959	96,481	167,890
1907	253	118, 448	13, 158	12,666	20, 341	10,258	2,181	10,688	112,802	194, 424 222, 9 <b>3</b> 3
1908	261	126, 505	14,849	15,002	20,691	11,886	2,599	12,762	122, 211	242, 453
1909	269	139,741	15,882	17,077	21,566	13,025	2,544	14,002	147,447	242,408
	1	1	,			<u>,</u>	,	<u> </u>		1

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS-Continued. IOWA.

Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1863 1864 1865 1866 1867 1868 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1879 1880	3 20 36 45 45 44 43 43 57 70 75 81 81 78 78 78 76 73	\$92 936 2, 884 4, 640 5, 249 6, 107 6, 670 8, 063 10, 203 10, 787 11, 399 12, 770 11, 647 10, 614 9, 635 9, 684	\$131 1,267 3,870 4,613 4,442 4,359 4,120 4,123 5,164 5,961 6,185 5,466 4,746 6,887 4,847 4,898 5,065 5,265	\$100 1, 097 2, 800 2, 225 2, 015 2, 040 1, 680 1, 917 2, 053 1, 972 2, 343 2, 618 2, 010 2, 110 2, 476 2, 897	\$97 1,145 3,196 3,722 3,692 3,742 4,780 5,632 6,017 6,352 6,057 5,957 5,967 5,867	\$4 37 176 351 554 813 899 937 1,041 1,252 1,337 1,478 1,508 1,414 1,380 1,414	\$4 62 239 378 396 419 417 459 481 599 613 710 889 730 724 574 633	\$555 1, 894 3, 160 3, 205 3, 153 3, 085 3, 214 4, 143 4, 986 5, 220 4, 429 3, 881 3, 882 4, 036 4, 234	\$245 1,698 5,110 4,890 5,234 5,252 5,248 7,014 7,853 9,380 9,232 10,851 8,004 7,129 8,752 11,608	\$390 4,004 11, 128 13, 079 13, 523 14, 809 13, 891 14, 306 18, 097 20, 902 22, 902 23, 208 24, 932 21, 198 20, 808 19, 619 21, 125 24, 842
1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1887 1888 1889 1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1906	76 88 110 123 125 128 129 133 139 151 161 169 167 166 165 168	11, 373 13, 725 17, 799 20, 124 21, 238 21, 324 22, 518 24, 155 26, 322 24, 155 36, 664 41, 336 33, 806 34, 633 35, 225 35, 225 35, 229 46, 593 66, 593 674, 032 71, 779 70, 150 76, 407	5, 824 5, 814 5, 660 5, 660 4, 684 4, 283 3, 213 3, 213 3, 253 3, 536 3, 678 4, 050 4, 050 4, 050 6, 528 6, 480 8, 780 10, 364 11, 482 11,	3, 374 3, 506 3, 318 3, 318 3, 4487 3, 560 3, 726 4, 015 3, 712 3, 712 3, 712 3, 722 4, 364 4, 777 5, 533 5, 583 5, 586 6, 323 7, 123	5, 950 7, 135 9, 055 10, 146 10, 150 10, 195 10, 150 10, 148 10, 585 11, 320 13, 460 14, 520 14, 520 13, 855 13, 020 13, 150 13, 300 14, 035 15, 685 16, 582 17, 053 17, 665 18, 766	1, 542 1, 632 1, 950 2, 194 2, 291 2, 433 2, 573 2, 886 2, 886 2, 886 3, 304 3, 365 3, 030 3, 124 3, 087 2, 978 3, 035 3, 213 3, 388 4, 626 4, 301 4, 507 5, 432	748 858 1,009 1,067 1,145 1,186 1,258 1,296 1,363 1,454 1,515 1,627 1,298 1,214 1,214 1,214 1,214 1,214 1,214 1,214 1,214 1,215 1,288 1,483 1,483 1,483 1,483 1,483 1,483 1,483 1,483 1,483 1,288 1,483 1,48	1, 414 4, 683 4, 596 4, 164 3, 814 2, 714 2, 671 2, 904 3, 089 3, 426 3, 441 3, 608 3, 426 6, 915 8, 459 10, 907 12, 162 10, 907 12, 162 13, 366	11, 770 16, 169 16, 648 16, 124 17, 814 19, 285 21, 182 26, 800 28, 354 32, 296 24, 872 27, 490 24, 872 27, 502 32, 781 49, 041 61, 677 66, 585 64, 356 69, 709 81, 789	23, 997 32, 305 35, 265 35, 669 36, 845 37, 902 38, 810 41, 841 42, 671 51, 188 54, 881 62, 356 52, 356 52, 57 50, 100 56, 124 64, 829 115, 821 117, 700 118, 279 117, 190 118, 197 116, 611
1907 1908 1909	304 319 320	102,530 103,010 114,921	17,092 18,164 18,330	8,047 9,430 9,696	18,735 20,330 20,585	6, 144 6, 594 7, 138	2,344 2,576 2,638	13,500 14,957 16,762	92, 873 94, 473 102, 900	170,841 177,062 188,393
*				MIS	SOURI.		,	,		
1863 1864 1865 1866 1866 1867 1868 1889 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1878 1889 1880 1881 1882 1888 1888 1888 1888 1888	7 115 17 18 18 18 29 36 37 35 32 30 20 21 22 25 34 40 42	\$47 1, 968 4, 046 6, 441 9, 463 11, 722 10, 817 11, 242 12, 469 15, 038 16, 151 14, 068 10, 830 8, 032 8, 032 8, 032 13, 933 12, 891 16, 808 11, 861 16, 472 22, 245 31, 899 29, 970 40, 312 64, 862 59, 807 66, 995 54, 263 56, 955	\$105 2,250 4,047 4,212 5,357 5,353 6,661 7,254 4,857 2,914 2,382 2,476 2,382 2,476 3,559 3,000 3,581 3,004 3,100 3,587 3,004 3,100 3,587 3,004 3,100 3,587 3,004 3,100 3,587 3,004 3,100 3	\$87 1, 269 8, 934 8, 053 3, 250 2, 753 3, 410 2, 753 4, 268 2, 685 2, 685 2, 685 2, 741 2, 282 2, 487 4, 260 3, 768 3, 964 4, 260 3, 854 5, 716 8, 629 8, 537 7, 347 9, 860 9, 935 10, 273 9, 576 10, 273 10, 27	\$100 1,681 3,574 4,077 7,559 7,810 7,760 8,885 9,425 5,9545 9,195 5,285 4,125 3,850 4,125 3,850 4,650	\$194 586 730 667 735 835 900 1, 029 1, 271 1, 434 1, 424 1, 410 1, 049 902 902 1, 007 1, 216 1, 480 1, 161 216 279 550 646 719 523 605 806 806 806 925 811 770 759 603 541 517 488 567 882 590 716 719 1,130 1,720 1,720 1,720 1,721 1,594 1,177	\$585 1,028 2,409 3,373 4,082 4,130 6,012 6,131 4,032 1,482 1,677 1,735 2,318 1,482 2,116 1,883 2,118 1,883 2,118 1,883 1,189 1,929 2,250 1,929 2,264 1,929 2,264 1,929 1,929 1,939 1,939	\$75 2,533 5,622 5,798 6,448 8,259 5,919 5,826 6,720 6,730 8,158 7,350 6,5728 8,827 6,5728 8,891 10,255 9,608 11,623 11,607 16,032 11,927 23,462 21,927 24,475 138,757 43,407 29,138 35,282 37,475	\$241 6, 118 14, 144 15, 620 21, 739 22, 603 23, 729 22, 603 23, 031 27, 135 29, 339 31, 633 26, 984 25, 960 11, 947 16, 393 17, 056 22, 620 26, 408 23, 988 29, 437 27, 013 28, 796 38, 351 53, 677 53, 789 69, 102 104, 788 94, 604 76, 506 91, 645 87, 628	

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

MISSOURI—Continued.

			M	ISSOURI	.—Contu	iuea.				
Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1901 1902 1903 1904 1905 1906 1906 1907 1908 1909	68 63 62 63 67 71 77 84 93 101 107 113 122 129	\$48, 083 56, 769 63, 265 87, 088 90, 253 124, 493 146, 913 150, 676 148, 581 159, 540 174, 124 196, 142 181, 966 204, 968	\$3,745 4,737 6,452 6,974 15,445 20,942 21,241 22,895 24,057 22,994 24,576 25,353 28,998 30,036	\$10, 342 12, 036 11, 300 16, 708 17, 704 21, 508 24, 154 24, 779 27, 407 34, 537 33, 086 37, 965 37, 370 42, 365	\$17, 465 14, 815 14, 565 17, 615 17, 950 20, 135 21, 543 23, 020 23, 523 23, 580 24, 850 28, 955 30, 935 33, 585	\$3, 275 3, 030 3, 186 4, 023 4, 412 6, 052 10, 267 12, 790 13, 009 13, 638 16, 645 16, 719 16, 511 16, 978	\$1, 146 1, 228 1, 521 3, 546 4, 133 5, 812 6, 762 7, 751 8, 682 9, 353 8, 119 7, 563 7, 454 6, 820	\$2,747 3,230 4,014 4,210 10,623 16,332 15,893 16,854 18,686 20,150 21,358 21,786 25,401 27,302	\$34, 495 42, 893 45, 795 68, 870 64, 449 81, 622 92, 028 98, 579 117, 079 125, 006 129, 033 127, 977 144, 637	\$82, 377 105, 859 110, 302 158, 456 179, 747 238, 133 253, 350 269, 544 295, 487 309, 821 325, 687 355, 784 353, 991 389, 278
		·		DAI	KOTA.			<u>'</u>	·	·
1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1879 1880 1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1887 1886	1 1 1 1 1 3 4 6 8 17 30 36 41 52	\$37 43 64 71 98 233 354 882 1,174 2,517 3,649 3,536 4,000 5,210	\$80 80 100 100 173 210 297 395 681 960 878 912 1, 122	\$29 10 12 17 20 132 146 316 356 637 856 665 923 979	\$50 50 50 50 50 175 205 425 575 1,065 1,767 2,258 2,402 3,016	\$1 2 9 10 10 10 21 56 83 139 358 442 501 521	\$2 3 4 4 7 18 40 74 169 249 330 297 279 341	\$45 45 44 43 45 98 117 219 304 565 662 628 647 779	\$41 22 65 128 132 578 732 1,191 1,741 2,945 4,080 3,028 4,586 4,586	\$184 151 202 280 294 931 1,190 2,071 2,955 5,141 7,552 7,117 8,056 9,907
1887 1888 1889	62 58 61	6,834 7,415 7,794	1, 238 1, 263 1, 361	1, 211 1, 195 749	3,720 3,625 3,930	664 793 917	383 378 367	862 839 892	5,849 6,128 6,469	12, 472 13, 090 13, 866
				NORTH	DAKOT	'A.	,			
1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908 1909	29 33 33 32 32 32 29 27 24 23 27 35 49 71 18 121 132 140	\$4, 145 5, 509 7, 056 5, 864 5, 248 5, 638 5, 032 4, 322 4, 606 4, 911 5, 416 6, 496 9, 218 11, 873 13, 059 14, 775 18, 983 21, 072 25, 745	\$509 581 669 619 629 490 478 488 517 885 982 1, 466 1, 702 2, 457 2, 383 3, 349	\$411 529 587 487 512 404 479 532 421 406 376 557 794 911 1,198 1,418 1,468 1,910 1,991	\$1, 998 2, 290 2, 465 2, 215 2, 190 2, 185 1, 810 1, 650 1, 450 1, 750 2, 076 2, 076 2, 076 2, 076 4, 498 4, 293 4, 294 4, 872	\$413 438 502 488 420 398 375 333 225 197 208 210 329 441 483 579 923 1,113 1,393	\$175 201 279 257 227 208 230 242 220 281 321 412 462 402 406 526 414 426 589 428	\$458 523 557 512 510 510 520 440 418 391 367 435 733 81,090 1,201 1,475 1,916 2,063 2,359 2,964	\$3, 810 6, 294 6, 550 4, 636 4, 950 5, 261 5, 048 5, 689 5, 035 5, 057 5, 016 6, 632 12, 495 14, 519 19, 336 20, 636 20, 6	\$7, 179 9, 266 10, 895 8, 919 9, 071 9, 124 8, 385 8, 710 7, 744 7, 727 8, 047 10, 466 14, 350 17, 979 19, 145 22, 396 28, 684 30, 902 38, 652 38, 641
				SOUTH	DAKOT	'A.			,	
1890 1891 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1896 1897 1898 1900 1901 1901 1902 1908 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908	39 42 40 39 35 33 30 27 26 25 28 34 47 79 87 89 95	\$4, 901 4, 911 5, 619 4, 511 3, 825 3, 509 3, 222 3, 080 3, 454 4, 302 5, 972 8, 409 9, 625 101, 129 101, $981 875 806 842 748 728 686 659 766 757 868 1, 374 1, 511 1, 681 2, 330 2, 547 3, 203	\$521 696 612 569 478 476 718 536 474 587 658 734 791 915 1,021 1,286 1,624 1,624 1,915 2,128	\$2, 545 2, 785 2, 610 2, 510 2, 185 2, 085 1, 885 1, 585 1, 563 1, 563 1, 958 2, 270 2, 790 2, 790 3, 288 3, 434 8, 715	\$597 623 629 600 501 415 371 306 290 270 220 223 285 333 361 481 547 714 735	\$225 200 207 204 1122 107 114 147 169 208 330 356 484 629 733 735 873 1993 858 809	\$580 590 582 615 531 507 477 428 448 495 519 614 693 1,006 1,187 1,404 1,674 1,861 1,861 1,867 1,202 2,551	\$4,075 3,822 5,052 3,561 3,521 3,534 3,910 4,216 4,246 4,246 5,281 7,891 10,899 10,864 11,877 13,752 17,317 20,229 22,325 26,855	\$8, 872 8, 780 9, 908 8, 254 7, 372 7, 114 7, 265 7, 217 8, 399 9, 262 11, 701 15, 773 16, 304 18, 036 20, 510 25, 623 34, 266 39, 499	

Total

assets.

Circula- Depos-

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS-Continued. NEBRASKA.

Capital. Surplus. Profits.

Cash,

etc.

No. of Loans, banks. etc.

Date.

U.S. bonds.

1864 1865 1866 1866 1867 1868 1869 1870 1871 1871 1873 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1880 1881 1880 1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1887 1889 1890 1891 1892 1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898	1 2 3 3 4 4 4 4 6 6 9 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 1	\$11 138 291 509 705 1, 012 1, 122 2, 019 2, 207 2, 265 2, 454 2, 483 4, 272 6, 732 12, 598 15, 433 14, 272 9, 732 12, 598 15, 433 18, 967 22, 942 24, 563 27, 811 33, 364 432, 563 28, 350 28, 350 28, 350 28, 350 28, 350 28, 350 28, 350 28, 350 28, 350 28, 445 31, 716 32, 811 31, 716 32, 817 31, 818 31, 818 31, 818 32, 818 32, 818 32, 818 33, 818 34, 271 25, 098 44, 198 45, 231 46, 895 54, 910 68, 277	\$30 1144 327 743 697 904 1,250 1,251 1,189 1,189 1,188 1,112 1,189 1,182 2,406 2,465 2,404 2,721 3,163 8,406 8,538 8,408 8,538	\$9 92 2249 504 292 250 280 423 212 480 451 479 665 670 809 1,150 1,300 1,598 2,377 2,914 4,066 4,782 4,085 4,782 4,085 4,486 6,791 8,727 4,496 6,792 8	\$85 115 200 600 600 650 650 905 1,000 950 950 950 950 950 950 1,715 2,860 4,735 5,949 7,184 4,735 10,985 12,555 11,640 12,555 11,975 10	\$5 6 16 54 61 160 129 172 174 223 223 230 294 323 455 637 1,197 1,484 1,506 1,783 1,979 2,197 1,783 1,506 1,783 1,979 2,197 1,783 1,506 1,470 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,476 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,477 1,479 1,	\$1 31 58 117 127 127 95 87 121 88 108 96 96 110 155 164 193 47 557 667 744 944 1,036 982 1,044 709 972 1,044 709 1,161 1,477 1,409 1,477	\$12 27 148 166 168 168 167 552 756 686 704 704 705 681 1,099 1,547 1,774 1,660 1,670 2,310 2,462 2,252 2,256 2,252 2,256 4,344 4,718 4,948	\$17 337 1, 207 1, 416 1, 1342 2, 1373 2, 142 2, 378 2, 1570 2, 609 2, 719 2, 509 2, 719 2, 509 2, 719 3, 724 5, 249 6, 113 19, 419 9, 419 9, 419 11, 317 14, 214 22, 783 21, 729 22, 799 22, 799 21, 7	\$74 525 1. 1, 242 2. 327 3, 216 2. 790 3, 502 4, 487 6, 018 6, 281 6, 341 6, 345 6, 346 6, 940 9, 12 140 17, 921 17, 921 12, 140 17, 921 25, 458 39, 758 48, 075 44, 629 52, 140 53, 598 51, 544 54, 629 52, 636 54, 636 55, 636 56, 636 56, 636 57, 788 58, 598 51, 544 52, 636 53, 598 54, 636 54, 636 54, 636 54, 636 54, 636 54, 636 55, 636 56, 636 57, 788 58, 636 59, 568 59, 568 59, 568 59, 568 50, 266 50, 266
1906 1907 1908 1909	196 212	76, 963 75, 893	9,761 11,163	9,432 8,809	11,608 12,262 13,455 13,200	4,226 4,981	2,002 2,143	7,448 8,825	73, 942 72, 986	132, 909 133, 267
1909	219	86,756	11, 446	10, 422		5, 599	2,206	9,861	83, 369	151, 335
		1	1	KA.	NSAS.	1				
1864 1865 1866 1866 1867 1868 1870 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1877 1878 1879 1880 1880 1881 1882 1883 1884 1888 1889 1890 1890 1891 1891	116	\$113 203 325 409 447 476 691 1,279 2,335 2,836 2,147 1,332 2,171 1,332 1,562 2,509 3,480 10,731 14,662 21,307 23,020 24,185 25,636 23,624 23,466 19,966 18,514 19,968 11,728 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948 11,948	\$85 527 559 709 885 812 737 1,960 2,223 1,967 1,230 1,230 1,230 1,244 1,170 1,307 1,147 1,170 1,307 1,599 1,842 2,055 2,501 3,285 8,897 8,897 8,897 8,897 8,897 8,294 8,212 8,144 8,025 8,025 8,	\$63 299 314 268 243 270 342 384 654 582 438 357 763 763 772 2, 233 2, 301 2, 233 2, 554 2, 554 2, 554 2, 787 2, 278 2, 787 2, 279 1, 975 2, 97	\$100 200 330 400 400 410 802 1, 620 1, 730 1, 260 1, 965 800 838 875 925 1, 335 2, 250 3, 845 4, 996 6, 732 12, 852 13, 182 11, 851 12, 855 13, 182 11, 182 12, 18, 192 12, 442 11, 642 11, 64	\$4 \$9 89 66 63 85 114 153 285 285 258 193 225 281 365 281 365 1, 842 1, 879 1, 859 1, 758 1,	\$11 20 21 35 29 46 50 71 1147 1102 1106 61 101 142 573 705 970 1,050 957 960 928 911 771 771 651 678	\$30 76 262 311 338 366 606 1, 341 1, 436 909 792 564 675 795 1, 031 1, 297 1, 436 1, 687 2, 295 2, 826 2, 924 2, 584 2, 589 2, 369 2, 111	\$96 2, 479 442 583 790 667 748 1, 2458 2, 589 2, 111 1, 579 2, 138 2, 548 8, 362 10, 090 117, 741 17, 465 18, 838 20, 682 21, 665 16, 683 17, 540 16, 827 19, 188	\$279 2, 910 1, 470 1, 948 2, 149 2, 102 2, 257 3, 6546 7, 304 6, 412 6, 304 6, 412 6, 412 7, 405 11, 865 11, 8

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS-Continued. KANSAS-Continued.

			F	CANSAS-	Contin	ued.				
Date.	No. of banks	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds,	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908 1909	101 98 110 119 129 146 161 171 188 203 211 209	\$21, 746 22, 212 24, 782 29, 003 33, 180 38, 680 41, 511 44, 761 52, 128 60, 130 55, 267 62, 883	\$3,068 2,768 4,894 5,731 6,306 7,525 8,973 8,681 9,960 10,776 12,015 11,201	\$2,310 2,487 2,653 3,669 4,195 4,415 4,764 5,410 5,622 6,450 7,097 6,930	\$8, 417 8, 092 8, 417 8, 635 9, 116 9, 936 10, 730 10, 313 10, 843 12, 032 12, 252 12, 092	\$1, 439 1, 402 1, 417 1, 527 1, 674 1, 896 2, 117 2, 554 3, 323 3, 921 4, 400 4, 849	\$801 923 1,141 1,484 1,568 1,905 2,073 2,042 1,917 2,145 2,448 2,470	\$2, 147 2, 077 3, 931 4, 993 5, 240 6, 106 7, 266 7, 395 8, 076 8, 673 9, 723 9, 812	\$22, 453 24, 306 29, 195 35, 361 37, 379 42, 482 47, 683 50, 236 58, 268 64, 978 63, 059 67, 721	\$37, 821 40, 431 49, 157 60, 846 62, 345 70, 973 80, 753 84, 155 96, 412 110, 476 114, 284 118, 323
				MON	ITANA.					
1867 1868 1869 1870 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1874 1875 1877 18880 1889 1880 1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1887 1889 1890 1891 1892 18989 1890 1891 1891 1892 1898 1899 1909	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 4 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	\$75 93 127 133 219 458 612 723 791 811 868 877 14 730 12 791 4 730 16 6, 418 8 237 8, 777 10 87 12 12 97 10 17 10 17 10 17 10 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18	\$60 60 60 60 120 1276 315 486 406 387 230 380 380 380 646 713 674 691 691 691 61, 106 1, 106 1, 1206 678 1, 1206 1, 12	\$36 597 99 110 351 331 293 273 234 181 191 168 186 540 639 1,554 1,653 1,455 1,453 1,736 1,455 1,453 1,455 1,453 1,456 1,457 1	\$100 100 100 100 300 350 350 350 200 655 1,260 1,864 1,976 1,964 3,315 4,740 2,745 4,740 4,740 2,745 2,655 2,350 2,305 2	\$10 10 10 10 10 10 47 76 77 87 75 30 30 40 266 298 333 420 506 547 552 633 705 375 652 601 398 381 402 500 500 700 700 700 700 700 700 700 700	\$20 8 20 2 16 54 101 63 79 67 70 108 101 153 229 542 741 893 1,091 1,247 1,948 2,237 2,519 1,941 1,967 1,967 783 752 742 787 81,080 1,090 1,000	\$36 36 36 36 36 31 146 217 229 211 203 110 88 156 158 389 399 426 402 441 402 546 765 5785 517 745 660 660 664 660 671 771 771 771 771 771 771 771	\$49 676 118 2011 446 630 786 880 787 747 64, 747 1, 240 1,	\$218 255 359 342 1, 509 1, 713 1, 784 1, 653 1, 783 1, 784 1, 683 1, 789 1, 1824 2, 229 2, 289 2, 289 1, 276 13, 139 14, 329 14, 329 14, 329 17, 678 18, 189 19, 288 10, 514 20, 514 21, 522 22, 364 17, 688 15, 780 16, 134 19, 755 19, 839 22, 051 22, 405 22, 405 22, 405 22, 405 22, 551 22, 405 22, 405 22, 405 22, 405 22, 405 22, 405 22, 405 22, 551 22, 405 22, 551 22, 405 22, 405 22, 405 22, 405 22, 551 22, 405 23, 551 24, 605 25, 679 26, 679 27, 679 28, 679 29, 679 20, 750 20, 750 21, 522 22, 364 24, 679 25, 679 26, 780 27, 780 28, 780 29, 780 20, 514 21, 522 22, 364 24, 679 25, 679 26, 780 27, 780 28, 780 29, 780 20, 514 21, 522 22, 364 21, 522 22, 364 24, 679 25, 679 26, 780 27, 780 28, 780 29, 780 20, 514 20, 514 21, 522 22, 364 24, 780 25, 679 26, 780 27, 780 28, 780 28, 780 29, 780 20, 514 20, 514 21, 522 22, 364 23, 551 24, 765 25, 760 27, 760 28, 760 28, 760 29, 760 20,
1907 1908	38 41 47	21,075 20,934 23,192	2,242 2,735 3,156	2, 390 2, 979 3, 039	3,520 3,765 4,411	1,332 1,606 2,020	1,031 1,259 1,279	1,487 2,230 2,539	27, 984 28, 767 30, 655	38,358 40,952 44,544
	1	1 20,102	0,100		OMING.	, ,	1 2,210	1 2,000		11,011
1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1876 1877 1878 1880 1881 1882 1883 1883 1884 1885 1886 1885 1886 1887 1888 1889 1890 1890 1891 1892 1893	1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 3 4 4 4 5 6 8 9 9 9 9 11 11 11 12 13 14 14 15 16 16 17 17 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18	\$77 99 203 198 246 198 303 285 385 492 730 1, 313 1, 604 1, 861 2, 335 2, 527 2, 419 2, 340 3, 055 3, 257 2, 490	\$30 60 60 60 60 60 60 64 94 219 235 155 180 224 249 249 249 231 232 302	\$15 26 34 588 622 96 89 129 79 109 201 219 242 209 401 305 298 236 299 276	\$75 76 125 125 125 125 125 125 125 125 125 125	\$10 16 21 25 55 50 50 78 103 78 78 140 210 213 239 253 239	\$3 5 23 26 49 62 89 89 48 71 95 107 152 198 115 81 81 87 92 80 63	\$27 27 51 44 50 52 42 58 83 127 123 138 140 160 201 215 262 268 271 272	\$55 81 162 190 297 265 311 369 444 535 1,604 1,185 1,744 1,768 1,781 1,781 1,919 2,694 2,789 1,769	\$161 188 363 412 539 498 580 657 753 841 1,306 1,908 2,436 2,509 3,067 3,398 3,654 4,764 4,896 4,764 4,896

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

WYOMING—Continued.

Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion,	Deposits.	Total assets.
1894	12	\$2,243	\$290	<b>\$</b> 269	\$1,160	<b>\$</b> 121	<b>\$</b> 51	\$260·	\$1,912	\$3,723
1895	11	1,942	240	244	860	110	105	215	2, 182	3, 496
1896	11	1,764	240	270	860	117	65	214	1,865	3,203
1897	11	1,827	215	253	860	123	63	192	2,652	4,067
1898	11	2,079 $2,262$	$\frac{224}{215}$	245 265	860 860	110 118	63 61	193 192	$2,749 \\ 3,092$	4,112 4,515
1899 1900	14	3, 180	434	355	885	124	93	353	3,948	5,722
1901	14	3,810	503	304	885	143	183	445	4,231	6, 211
1902	15	4, 232	537	407	935	167	262	434	5,242	7,497
1903	16	4,946	594	368	985	188	277	491	5,560	7,891
1904	19 19	4,718 5,788	705 685	45 <b>1</b> 446	1,085 1,085	233 248	322 431	512 536	5, 511 6, 630	8,182 9,498
1906	26	7, 246	1,255	626	1,435	372	405	724	8,959	13, 290
1907	29	9,648	1,689	800	1,585	715	273	1,011	11,138	16,496
1908	28	9, 171	1,862	845	1,560	807	438	1,186	10, 219	15,811
1909	29	10, 358	1,729	905	1,585	920	474	1,331	12, 176	17,848
	· - 1	AT 10	<b>A=</b> 0.1		DRADO.		600	0.5		
1865	$\begin{bmatrix} 1\\3 \end{bmatrix}$	\$179 417	\$70 188	\$31 173	\$200 350	600	\$20 58	\$45 60	\$162 530	\$427 1,100
1866 1867	3	445	498	246	350	\$20 58	117	254	663	1, 100
1868	3	424	503	294	350	58	140	254	781	1,757
1869	3	552	453	263	350	78	77	254	773	1,798
1870	3	552	578	306	350	73	63	254	1,553	2,482
1871 1872	4 6	878 1,501	676 750	$\frac{319}{461}$	400 575	73 83	$\frac{76}{146}$	360 476	$1,458 \\ 2,019$	2,56 <b>1</b> 3,51 <b>3</b>
1873	6	1,792	765	526	575	166	208	475	2,376	4,110
1874	9	1,991	760	675	725	243	172	591	2,330	4, 348
1875	9	2,362	783	717	875	284	206	601	2,513	4,826
1876	10 13	2,403 $2,411$	644 709	560 609	825 1,010	274 158	121 121	484 545	2,473 $2,933$	4,438 $5,298$
1877	13	$\frac{2}{2}, \frac{411}{762}$	847	744	1,010	166	89	635	3,635	6, 03 <b>6</b>
1879	14	3,805	1,416	1,203	1,070	207	141	727	6, 179	9,496
1880	14	5,060	1,318	1,394	1,070	299	267	837	8,288	11,927
1881	17 19	6, 511 6, 888	1,382 1,591	1,810 1,907	1, 277 1, 440	468 564	325 440	985 1,028	10,352	14, 675 15, 546
1882	$\frac{19}{22}$	7,671	1,729	2,138	1,640	776	568	1,020	10, 338 10, 838	16,704
1884	23	6,685	1,498	2,138	1,807	916	573	985	9, 106	14, 883
1885	25	7,609	1,433	2,255	2,025	1,003	454	927	10, 282	17,061
1886	27	9,934 $12,402$	1,821	2,482	2,435	865	556	914	12, 997	20,093
1887 1888	31 34	12, 402	$\begin{bmatrix} 1,905 \\ 2,173 \end{bmatrix}$	$3,133 \\ 3,302$	$2,752 \ 3,458$	$929 \\ 1,159$	812 779	880 959	15, 820 17, 539	24, 713 27, 767
1889	39	16, 931	2,226	3,069	4, 290	1,324	1,020	951	21,307	34, 376
1890	46	25,093	2,401	3,491	7,365	1.613	1,172	1, 164	26, 326	42,862
1891	49	25, 103	2,403	3, 448	8,640	$2,007 \ 2,240$	1,604	1,399	23,514	41,509
1892	53 51	27,896 $22,107$	2,349 2,093	4,507 $4,252$	9,065 8,775	2, 238	1,778 1,808	1,525 1,477	28, 848 18, 477	49, 525 36, 187
1894	48	21, 159	1,984	4,515	7,537	1,758	1,242	1,369	22,092	38, 979
1895	45	19,848	1,863	5,226	6,437	1,715	1,060	1,221	24, 354	40,504
1896	42	18, 267	1,735	7,298	5,487 5,232	1,391	971	1,107	24, 289	37, 968
1897	41 37	18, 494 19, 912	$\begin{bmatrix} 1,774 \\ 2,695 \end{bmatrix}$	6,088 6,086	4,707	1,168 998	866 864	1,132   1,140	$28,155 \\ 33,010$	44, 705 48, 721
1899	36	21, 334	3,009	6,657	4,147	976	905	1,664	40, 295	60, 520
1900	39	26,899	4, 202	7,815	4,322	1,140	887	2,974	51, 214	74,430
1901	41	29,827	4,943	7,761	4,427 $5,382$	1,317	954	3, 521	53, 118	78,645
1902 1903	49 55	$31,427 \\ 31,762$	4,878 5,819	7,535 8,845	5, 695	1,505 1,670	1,637 1,816	$\frac{3,418}{4,042}$	57, 725 58, 509	87, 262 87, 085
1904	60	30, 218	6, 143	7,541	5, 891	1, 853	1,951	4,360	56, 397	85, 829
1905	74	34,085	6,929	9,696	7,003	2,387	2,115	4,958	66,618	102, 970
1906	87	42,553	7,846	10, 255	7,719	3, 264 4, 103	1,951	5, 955	77, 378	117, 564
1907 1908	104 113	50, 562 47, 462	$8,185 \\ 8,652$	11, 855 12, 989	9, 124 9, 480	4,538	$1,861 \\ 2,170$	6,377 7,038	83, 034 79, 693	126, 048 123, 28 <b>6</b>
1909	115	53, 070	8,951	12, 274	9,342	4,831	2,182	7,306	87,515	133, 350
				NEW N	IEXICO	•				
<b>1</b> 871	1	\$88	<b>\$</b> 150	<b>\$</b> 36	<b>\$1</b> 50	\$1	\$4	<b>\$</b> 135	<b>\$</b> 46	\$337
1879	1 1	179	150	22	150	5	7	135	91	389
1873	$\bar{2}$	321	300	59	300	13	15	270	160	763
1874	2	353	300	54	300	24	5	270	183	783
1875	$\frac{2}{6}$	408	300	63	300	35	7 95	266	339	947
1877	2 9	379 357	300 460	56 104	300 300	40 31	25 28	$\frac{269}{268}$	224 286	$859 \\ 1,105$
1878	2 2 2 2 2 4	331	460	91	300	38	35	266	281	1,068
1873 1874 1875 1876 1876 1877 1878 1879	2	275	460	114	300	31	13	266	258	1,005
1880	4	542	560	127	400	55	83	351	591	1.627
	1	722	560 620	197 235	400 500	101 138	50 76	352 407	990 1, 182	2, 214 2, 803 2, 758
1882 188 <b>3</b>	6	$1,044 \\ 1,125$	620 670	235 248	550	144	73	407	1, 169	2,758
1884	8	1,143	678	291	630	163	69	416	1,128	2,729
1885	8	1,424	623	266	650	153	50	370	1,750	3,270
1886	9	1,564	510	346	825	164	53	253	1,539	$\frac{3,271}{2,125}$
1991	9	1,751	365	237	850	177	41	216	1,497	3,135

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

NEW MEXICO—Continued.

Date											
1889	Date.					Capital.	Surplus,	Profits.			
1889	1000		Q1 701	\$403	\$959	9000	\$186	\$4Q	\$996	\$1.755	\$3.460
1890			2, 129				223			1,965	3, 862
1981		. 9	2, 236	427			233		249	2,301	4,349
1996	1891	.] 12	2,551			1,115			326	2,203	
1894	1892	111	2,253			915			281	2,363	
1895						700	171				3 237
1996			1 643				145				
1990	1896	. 7	1,373	502	212	600	143	34		1,931	3,374
1990	1897	6	1,551				99				
1900	1899	6	1,709							3, 259	
1901	1900	9	2,525							3,558	5,543
1908	1901	.] 10	2,897							4,145	6, 219
1904	1902	15	3,688			1,012					
1906   223   4,906   1,068   643   1,342   225   255   906   7,194   11,012   1907   33   9,181   1,649   882   1,918   406   330   1,200   11,1219   16,018   1008   42   10,288   1,928   1,918   406   330   1,200   11,1219   16,018   1008   42   10,288   1,928   1,968   1,969   663   346   1,599   1,618   16,018   1008   42   10,288   1,986   1,968   1,969   67,12   462   1,662   11,181   18,018   16,018   1008   1008   1,018   16,018   16,018   1008   1008   1,018   16,018   1008   1008   1,018   16,018   1008   1008   1,018   16,018   1008   1,018   10,018	1904	$\tilde{21}$	4, 719			1, 292					
1997	1905	. 23	4,905	1,088	643	1,342	285	285		7,194	11,012
Section   Sect	1906	. 28	7,130						1,071	8,980	13,796
Section   Sect	1907	40	8,725			1,910					
Section   Sect	1909	42	10, 258						1,562		
1891		<u>'                                    </u>	1 '		OKLA	НОМА.	a	1	<u> </u>	<del>'</del>	
1892			\$133 206			\$200 200	\$5			\$169 242	
1893			325		72			24			936
1896	1893	. 6	339	75			16			592	
1896						250	22				
1897			273		79		32				828
1899	1897	. 5	428	62	87	250	33	15	55	676	1,093
1902							27			923	
1902	1900	24	2,137							2, 956	
1902	1901		4,783	1 1 008		1,558	111	234		8, 389	
1904	1902	. 67	7,796	1,238						9,482	
1997	1903	95	9,081	1,650					1,290	10,656	
1997	1905	98	10, 560	2,334	1,189	3,780			$\{2,045$	12,822	21, 881
1997	1906	. 118	14, 189	3,128	1,509				2,518	17,690	
Section   Sect	1907	. 136	18,177		2,019				2,839 7,415	22,655	
Section   Sect	1909				3,828		2,791		6, 734	37,726	
1891         3         206         37         20         150         \$5         3         34         120         338           1892         6         483         90         49         349         16         17         79         394         876           1894         6         768         90         99         360         62         22         81         424         952           1894         6         768         90         99         360         62         22         81         424         952           1895         7         902         103         55         410         99         22         92         689         1,418           1896         8         816         115         110         460         126         29         104         700         1,495           1897         10         1,085         153         151         150         166         42         122         115         2,266         141         1,725         204         173         795         167         63         183         1,444         2,788         189         152         206         1,811         256			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	I	NDIAN '	FERRIT	ORY.			·	
1892         6         483         90         49         349         16         17         79         394         876           1894         6         541         90         88         360         42         20         81         424         952           1894         6         768         90         99         360         62         22         81         938         1,548           1895         7         902         103         55         410         99         22         92         689         1,418           1896         18         816         115         110         460         126         29         104         700         1,495           1897         10         1,085         153         151         595         126         42         128         1,165         2,135           1898         14         1,725         204         173         795         167         63         183         1,46         2,788           1899         15         2,206         216         191         860         224         74         194         1,892         3,26           1900         30 <td></td> <td></td> <td>\$102</td> <td>\$37</td> <td><b>\$1</b>5</td> <td>\$110</td> <td></td> <td>\$3</td> <td></td> <td>\$61</td> <td>\$210</td>			\$102	\$37	<b>\$1</b> 5	\$110		\$3		\$61	\$210
1893         6         541         90         88         360         42         20         81         424         952           1894         6         6         768         90         99         360         62         22         81         998         1,548           1895         7         962         103         55         410         99         22         92         689         1,418           1896         8         816         115         110         400         126         29         104         700         1,495           1897         10         1,085         153         151         595         126         42         128         1,165         2,135           1898         14         1,725         204         173         795         167         63         183         1,464         2,788           1899         15         2,206         216         191         860         224         74         194         194         2,789           1900         30         2,876         438         256         1,317         256         169         353         2,307         4,577	1891										
1894	1893	6									
1896         8         816         115         110         460         126         29         104         700         1,495         1897         10         1,085         153         151         595         126         42         128         1,165         2,135         1898         14         1,725         204         173         795         167         63         183         1,454         2,788         1899         15         2,206         216         191         860         224         74         194         1,892         3,356         1900         30         2,876         438         256         1,317         256         169         353         2,307         4,577         1901         53         5,369         847         516         2,100         370         352         825         4,831         9,359         1902         69         7,277         1,003         548         2,779         500         491         966         5,866         11,917         1903         87         9,669         1,624         691         3,955         682         451         1,558         7,175         15,182         1904         107         10,878         2,026         771         4,680 <td>1894</td> <td>. 6</td> <td>768</td> <td>90</td> <td>99</td> <td>360</td> <td>62</td> <td>22</td> <td>81</td> <td>938</td> <td>1,548</td>	1894	. 6	768	90	99	360	62	22	81	938	1,548
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1895	7									
1898         14         1,725         204         173         795         167         63         183         1,464         2,788           1899         15         2,206         216         191         860         224         74         194         1,822         3,636           1900         30         2,876         438         226         1,317         256         169         353         2,307         4,577           1901         53         5,369         847         516         2,100         370         352         825         4,831         9,359           1902         69         7,277         1,03         548         2,779         500         491         966         5,86         11,917           1903         87         9,669         1,624         691         3,955         682         461         1,558         7,175         15,182           1904         107         10,878         2,026         771         4,680         915         560         1,931         8,099         17.75         16,899         11,291         106         1,244         1,561         1,080         851         2,897         11,667         24,059	1897	10								1, 165	
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1898	. 14	1,725	204	173	795	167	63	183	1,454	2,788
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1899	15	2,206				224			1,892	
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$										4, 831	
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1902	. 69	7,277	1,003	548	2,779	500	491	966	5,896	11, 917
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1903	. 87									
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	1904	133									
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	1906	. 151	17,535		1,206						
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1907	. 168	20,930	4,124	<u>'                                    </u>		<u>'                                    </u>	1,041	3,902	19,178	35,612
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			,				N.		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1878										
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1879		202 391			150					639
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$				130	59	200				456	892
1892     70     17,453     1,873     2,135     7,875     1,759     1,047     1,575     14,793     28,664       1898     57     12,430     1,430     1,367     6,020     1,658     807     1,242     7,010     18,563	1882	. 2	756	184	85	200	32		162	581	1,179
1892     70     17,453     1,873     2,135     7,875     1,759     1,047     1,575     14,793     28,664       1898     57     12,430     1,430     1,367     6,020     1,658     807     1,242     7,010     18,563	1883	12	1,851							1,623	3,069
1892     70     17,453     1,873     2,135     7,875     1,759     1,047     1,575     14,793     28,664       1898     57     12,430     1,430     1,367     6,020     1,658     807     1,242     7,010     18,563	1885	] 15	2,035	380		1,005			323	1.450	3, 410
1892     70     17,453     1,873     2,135     7,875     1,759     1,047     1,575     14,793     28,664       1898     57     12,430     1,430     1,367     6,020     1,658     807     1,242     7,010     18,563	1886	. 18	2, 436	453	475	1,115	155	406	348	2,287	4,458
1892     70     17,453     1,873     2,135     7,875     1,759     1,047     1,575     14,793     28,664       1898     57     12,430     1,430     1,367     6,020     1,658     807     1,242     7,010     18,563	1887	18	3,832			1,280	233			3,638	6, 254
1892     70     17,453     1,873     2,135     7,875     1,759     1,047     1,575     14,793     28,664       1898     57     12,430     1,430     1,367     6,020     1,658     807     1,242     7,010     18,563	1889	24	10,232	1.000						12 979	10,341
1892     70     17,453     1,873     2,135     7,875     1,759     1,047     1,575     14,793     28,664       1898     57     12,430     1,430     1,367     6,020     1,658     807     1,242     7,010     18,563	1890	. 51		1,335	2.004	5, 327			1 005	14 941	24, 129
			14,974	1,582	1,907	6,555	1,572	869	1,322	12,428	24,060
	1892	- 70		1,873			1,750		1,575	14,793	28,664
	AU-70	., 57						•		, ,,,,,,,	1 10,000

a Includes Indian Territory, beginning with 1908.

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

WASHINGTON—Continued.

1894   59   11,637   13,145   14,123   14,123   14,124   14,125	Date.	No. of	Loans,	U.S.	Cash,	Capital.	Surplus	Profits.	Circula-	Depos-	Total
1896		banks.	etc.	bonds.	etc.				tion.	its.	assets.
1897   35   6,796   1,108   1,791   4,388   706   391   840   10,109   17,551   1899   31   1,672   2,927   3,838   520   333   767   138,702   29,515   1899   31   1,187   2,927   3,838   500   338   767   138,702   29,515   1900   31   12,187   2,927   3,836   503   684   772   13,702   29,515   1900   31   12,187   2,927   3,860   503   684   772   13,702   29,515   1900   34   13,8702   2,533   3,089   3,450   947   1,026   1,233   30,967   42,516   1900   34   23,461   3,521   3,573   3,485   1,102   1,211   1,581   33,022   46,338   1904   35   24,223   3,507   2,695   3,705   1,376   1,399   1,677   32,158   46,248   1904   35   24,223   3,507   2,695   3,705   1,376   1,399   1,677   32,158   46,248   1905   36   27,224   3,501   3,672   4,033   1,411   1,712   1,211   7,755   36,100   51,222   1906   39   40,344   4,436   5,272   5,625   2,368   1,245   2,470   32,607   76,128   1908   64   47,094   7,299   9,668   7,648   4,830   1,004   4,729   63,150   97,168   1908   64   47,094   7,299   9,668   7,648   4,830   1,004   4,729   63,150   97,168   1908   1,004   7,299   9,668   7,648   4,830   1,004   4,729   63,150   97,168   1866   1   379   3101   200   8100   77   88   88   83   83   83   83   83	1895	47	9,480	1,290	1,050	5,055	1,180	534	1,019	7,660	16,496
1898	1896		7, 255	1,123	1,379				911	6,469	14,067
1899	1898		7, 403	1,280	$\frac{1,731}{2,227}$	3,838			757		20, 455
1901	1899	31	9,431	1,572	2, 927	3,360			792	18,702	25, 915
1902	1900		12,188	2,499						20, 934 24, 255	
1904	1902		18,802	2,953	3,089	3,430	947	1,026	1.283	30,967	42,040
1906   36   27, 224   3, 501   3, 672   4, 013   1, 411   1, 712   1, 785   39, 100   15, 226   1907   45   60, 544   5, 856   7, 737   6, 648   3, 836   1, 391   3, 287   62, 173   91, 281   1908   64   47, 001   7, 256   9, 663   7, 648   4, 380   1, 612   4, 792   6, 150   97, 161   1909   74   55, 294   9, 014   9, 668   3, 022   4, 789   1, 429   6, 518   71, 089   108, 972   74   55, 294   9, 014   9, 668   3, 022   4, 789   1, 429   6, 518   71, 089   108, 972   74   75   75   75   75   75   75   75	1903					3,495					46,330
1906	1905		27, 224	3,501			1,411	1,712	1,785		51, 225
1866	1906			4,436	5, 272		2,368		2,470	52,607	75,696
1866	1907		47, 091	5,856 7,296	9,653		4, 330		3,287 4,799	62,175	91,281
1866	1909		55, 294	9,014		9,022	4,789		6,518	71,089	108, 973
1867				·	ORI	EGON.					
1867	1866	1	\$39	\$101	\$20	\$100	1	\$7	\$88	\$23	\$218
1	1867	1	67	162	108	100		7	83	51	375
1870	1868										
1871	1870					200	5		96		1,006
1873	1871										1,636
1874	1873										1,538
1876	1874	1	710	458	164	250	50	220	221	556	1,581
1877	1875		755 788								
1878	1877				285	250			221		1,996
1880	1878										1,935
1881         1         1,022         908         381         250         50         321         223         1,583         3,00           1882         2         1,724         921         481         300         52         363         257         2,194         4,044           1883         6         2,599         904         619         505         60         441         324         2,296         4,788           1884         8         2,181         957         524         695         68         562         359         2,074         4,456           1886         18         3,504         1,232         783         1,320         92         749         525         3,692         7,581           1887         23         5,786         1,245         1,108         1,775         153         959         566         5,325         10,036           1888         27         6,816         1,120         1,174         2,360         288         900         448         6,018         11,381           1889         31         8,771         1,170         1,096         2,590         537         1,010         508         8,118         1									$\frac{215}{223}$		
1883 66 2,599 904 619 505 60 441 324 2,266 4,798 1884 8 2,181 957 524 695 68 562 359 2,074 4,458 1885 9 2,202 964 595 710 82 619 347 2,556 5,038 1886 18 3,504 1,232 783 1,320 92 749 525 3,692 7,588 1887 223 5,786 1,245 1,108 1,795 153 959 566 5,325 10,038 1888 27 6,816 1,120 1,174 2,360 288 900 448 6,018 11,561 1889 31 8,771 1,170 1,096 2,599 537 1,010 508 8,118 14,838 1890 37 11,060 1,276 1,400 2,975 657 1,259 590 9,843 17,559 1891 40 12,006 1,379 1,528 4,275 802 1,466 690 9,643 18,808 1892 41 12,211 1,264 1,431 8,945 856 1,476 709 10,364 19,144 1893 39 9,883 1,226 1,572 3,795 910 1,332 692 6,916 15,188 1894 35 6,8196 1,570 1,385 3,620 675 849 571 7,422 14,977 1895 35 7,459 1,670 1,385 3,620 675 849 571 7,422 14,977 1895 35 6,42 1,808 2,791 3,170 571 823 993 7,348 14,522 1897 30 6,352 1,983 1,807 3,020 554 825 818 8,66 16,922 1898 29 6,029 2,105 1,347 2,520 479 831 728 9,524 11,781 19,199 27 7,573 2,201 1,767 2,370 495 969 958 11,781 19,199 28 6,268 1,577 1,881 2,420 477 854 882 11,781 19,199 29 8,123 2,002 2,088 2,395 502 1,031 1,069 13,657 21,090 27 7,573 2,001 2,088 2,395 502 1,081 1,094 16,692 25,566 1903 34 15,562 33 4,403 39 13,704 386 2,477 2,586 2,420 477 854 882 11,781 19,199 29 8,123 2,002 2,088 2,395 502 1,031 1,069 13,657 21,090 1902 30 9,386 2,477 2,586 2,420 502 1,031 1,069 13,677 21,090 1902 30 9,386 2,477 2,586 2,420 502 1,031 1,069 13,677 21,090 31 3,704 356 3,584 3,594	1881	1	1,022	903	381	250	50	321	223	1,583	3,004
1884         8         2, 181         957         524         695         68         562         359         2,074         4,455           1885         9         2,020         964         595         710         82         619         347         2,565         5,033           1886         18         3,504         1,232         783         1,320         92         749         525         3,692         7,586           1887         23         5,786         1,245         1,108         1,795         153         959         566         5,325         10,031           1889         31         8,771         1,170         1,096         2,590         537         1,010         508         8,118         14,383           1890         37         11,060         1,276         1,400         2,975         657         1,259         590         9,843         17,564           1891         40         12,006         1,379         1,528         4,275         802         1,466         690         9,643         18,803           1892         41         12,211         1,264         1,431         8,945         856         1,476         709	1882		1,724 2,599							2,194	
1885 9 2, 202 964 595 710 82 619 347 2,556 5,03 1886 1887 23 5,786 1,245 1,108 1,795 153 959 566 5,325 10,03 1888 27 6,816 1,120 1,174 2,360 288 900 448 6,018 11,56 1889 31 8,771 1,170 1,096 2,590 537 1,010 508 8,118 14,38 1890 37 11,060 1,276 1,400 2,975 657 1,259 590 9,843 17,55 1891 40 12,211 1,264 1,431 3,945 856 1,476 709 10,364 19,144 1892 41 12,211 1,264 1,431 3,945 856 1,476 709 10,364 19,144 1893 39 9,893 1,226 1,570 1,385 3,620 675 849 571 7,422 14,977 1895 35 7,459 1,670 1,385 3,620 675 849 571 7,422 14,971 1896 33 6,542 1,808 2,791 3,170 571 823 993 7,348 14,522 1897 30 6,362 1,983 1,807 3,020 554 825 818 8,626 16,922 1898 22 6,628 1,517 1,891 2,420 477 854 825 11,781 19,197 1900 27 7,573 2,021 1,767 2,370 455 802 1,031 1,069 13,567 21,099 1902 30 9,386 2,477 2,586 2,420 477 854 832 11,781 19,197 1900 27 7,573 2,021 1,767 2,370 455 802 1,031 1,069 13,567 21,099 1902 30 9,386 2,477 2,586 2,420 477 854 832 11,781 19,197 1904 39 13,704 3,148 2,570 457 850 1,381 1,669 19,799 11,782 18,822 1901 229 8,123 2,062 2,088 2,395 502 1,381 1,069 13,567 21,099 1904 39 13,704 3,148 2,970 2,738 1,058 1,225 1,461 1,069 13,567 21,099 1905 44 15,942 2,961 2,888 2,565 583 7,506 2,395 34,723 56,622 1900 72 28,835 6,070 6,653 5,161 2,992 1,082 1,665 19,799 13,327 1900 72 28,835 6,070 6,653 5,161 2,992 1,082 1,686 3,144 8,068 1900 72 28,835 6,070 6,653 5,161 2,992 1,082 1,364 40,989 63,577	1884		2, 181	957	524		68			2,074	4,450
1887         23         5,786         1,245         1,108         1,795         153         959         566         5,325         10,03           1888         27         6,816         1,120         1,174         2,360         228         900         448         6,018         11,561           1889         31         8,771         1,170         1,096         2,590         537         1,010         508         8,118         14,581           1890         37         11,060         1,276         1,400         2,975         607         1,269         590         9,843         17,561           1891         40         12,006         1,379         1,528         4,275         607         1,269         99         9,431         18,500           1892         41         12,211         1,264         1,431         3,945         866         1,476         709         10,364         19,14           1893         39         9,893         1,226         1,572         3,795         910         1,332         692         6,916         15,18           1894         35         8,196         1,570         1,385         3,620         675         849	1885		2,202	964							5,032
1888.         27         6, 816         1, 120         1, 174         2, 360         288         900         448         6, 018         11, 561           1889.         31         8, 771         1, 170         1, 096         2, 596         537         1, 010         508         8, 118         14, 38           1890.         37         11, 060         1, 276         1, 400         2, 975         657         1, 259         590         9, 843         17, 558           1891.         40         12, 201         1, 528         4, 275         802         1, 466         690         9, 643         18, 506           1892.         41         12, 211         1, 264         1, 431         3, 945         856         1, 476         709         10, 364         19, 14           1893.         39         9, 893         1, 226         1, 572         3, 795         910         1, 332         692         6, 916         15, 18           1894.         35         3, 186         1, 570         1, 385         3, 600         655         849         571         7, 422         14, 97           1895.         35         7, 459         1, 670         1, 319         3, 70         566<	1887		5, 786	1,232 $1,245$							
1891	1888	27	6,816	1,120	1,174	2,360	288	900	448	6,018	11,565
1891	1889		11 060	1,170 $1,276$	1,096	2,590		1,010		9,843	14,383
1896	1891	40	12,006	1,379	1,528	4, 275	802	1,466	690	9,643	18,809
1896	1892		12,211	1,264	1,431	3,945				10,364	19,146
1896	1894		8,196	1,570	1,385	3,620		849		7,422	14, 977
1897         30         6,352         1,983         1,807         3,020         554         825         818         8,626         16,921           1898         29         6,029         2,105         1,347         2,520         479         831         728         9,524         16,921           1899         28         6,268         1,517         1,891         2,420         477         854         832         11,781         19,19           1900         27         7,573         2,021         1,767         2,370         495         960         958         11,782         19,19           1901         29         8,123         2,062         2,088         2,395         502         1,031         1,069         13,567         21,699           1902         30         9,386         2,477         2,586         2,420         520         1,192         1,094         16,692         25,566           1903         31         3,794         3,148         2,970         2,738         1,668         1,281         1,966         21,979         1,315         1,966         24,961         3,934         3,948         3,169         3,134         3,949         3,66         1	1895		7,459	1,0/0	1,319					8, 211	15,044
1898         29         6,029         2,105         1,347         2,520         479         831         728         9,524         16,306           1899         28         6,268         1,517         1,891         2,420         477         854         832         11,781         19,197           1900         27         7,573         2,021         1,767         2,370         495         969         958         11,782         18,821           1901         29         8,123         2,062         2,288         2,396         502         1,031         1,069         13,567         21,091           1902         30         9,386         2,477         2,586         2,420         500         1,192         1,094         16,62         25,564           1903         34         12,942         2,961         2,888         2,563         553         1,388         1,515         19,460         30,944           1904         39         13,704         3,148         2,970         2,733         1,058         1,265         19,799         31,326           1905         43         15,962         3,354         3,969         3,485         2,058         7,572 <td< td=""><td>1897</td><td></td><td>6,352</td><td>1,808</td><td>1, 807</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></td<>	1897		6,352	1,808	1, 807						
1902	1898	29	6 029	2,105	1,347	2,520	479	831	728	9,524	16,300
1902	1899	28   27	6,268 7 573		1,891	$\begin{array}{c c} 2,420 \\ 2,370 \end{array}$				11,781 $11.782$	
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1901	29	8, 123	2,062	2,088	2,395	502	1,031	1,069	13, 567	21,090
1904	1902		9,386		2,586	2, 420		1,192		16,692	25,564
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1904		13,704	3,148	2,970	2,738	1,058	1,208	1.665	19,799	31, 326
1908	1905		15,962	3,354	3,969			1,461	1,966	24, 285	38, 193
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1907		24.678		6,789		2,353		2,395	34, 723	56,626
CALIFORNIA.       1871     1     \$852     \$500     \$113     \$1,000     \$41     \$277     \$199     \$1,517       1872     3     4,903     1,757     833     2,800     \$241     122     1,366     3,144     8,066       1878     5     4,443     2,542     1,460     3,200     150     141     1,988     3,193     9,591       1874     6     6,708     2,641     1,924     3,550     244     160     2,108     5,406     12,298       1875     9     5,655     2,800     1,343     4,680     394     240     2,172     3,654     11,648	1908	65	24,864	3,526	7,524	4,601	2,775	1,095	2,876	35, 397	55,050
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1909	72 {	28, 835	6,070	<del></del>			1,082	3,454	40,989	63, 577
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	<del></del>	<del>,</del> ;					•				
1878     5     4,443     2,542     1,460     3,200     150     141     1,988     8,193     9,591       1874     6     6,708     2,641     1,924     3,550     244     160     2,108     5,406     12,298       1875     9     5,655     2,800     1,343     4,680     394     240     2,172     3,654     11,648						\$1,000	\$641				\$1,517
1874	1873		4,443	2,542		3,200	150		1,988	3, 193	9,591
	1874	6	6,708	2,641	1,924	3,550	244	160	2, 108	5, 406	12, 293
1870 - 1971 -	1876	9	5, 655 5, 462	2, 800 1, 794	1,343 1,142	4,680	394 347	$\frac{240}{167}$	2,172 1,414	3,654 $2,499$	9,403
$1877 \dots 191 5, 254 1, 818 1, 282 4, 300 225 201 1, 399 2, 985 9, 482$	1877	9	5,254	1,818	1, 282	4,300	225	201	1,399	2,985	9,482
1878	1878		5,390 4 568	1,875	1,635	4,300			$\begin{bmatrix} 1,437 \\ 1,451 \end{bmatrix}$	$\frac{3,403}{2,870}$	$10,070 \\ 8,721$
1880	1880			1,964		3, 350			1,502	$\frac{2}{3},873$	9,681
1881	1881	11	6,476	1,970	2,312	3,300	444	314	1,334	6,165	12,794
1882     11     7,690     2,140     2,915     3,300     519     382     1,204     7,434     13,992       1883     15     8,175     2,165     2,245     3,550     594     462     1,477     8,124     14,782	1883		7,690 8,175	2,140	2, 915 2, 945				1,204 $1,477$		$13,992 \\ 14,782$
1884	1884	15	7,519	1,593	2,006	3,550	686	420	1,347	6,531	12,840
1885	1885		8, 198	1.583	1,746	3,845	783		1,395	6.710	13,639
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1887	33	19,300	2,209						22,136	20, 465 34, 609
1887     33     19,300     2,209     5,694     6,870     1,027     864     1,600     22,136     34,605       1888     38     19,870     2,557     4,534     8,175     1,454     1,074     1,679     18,074     32,791       1889     37     19,838     1,988     3,646     8,250     1,752     1,207     1,157     17,154     31,678	1888	38	19,870	2,557	4,534	8,175	1,454		[1,679]	10,074	34, 609 32, 791
1889	TOQA *******	37 [	19,838	1,988	5, 646	8,290	1,752	1,207	1,157	17,154	31,678

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

CALIFORNIA—Continued.

Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1890 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1896 1897 1898 1899 1901 1901 1902 1903 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908	37 36 36 35 34 31 31 32 34 35 38 44 49 61 75 915 115 128 143 159	\$20, 568 21, 631 19, 413 16, 871 17, 891 18, 848 17, 453 19, 080 24, 661 28, 441 33, 029 39, 361 45, 164 64, 368 68, 761 128, 820 133, 079 155, 975 158, 761	\$1, 819 1, 831 1, 819 1, 706 1, 756 2, 065 2, 101 2, 187 3, 650 2, 807 5, 373 7, 194 8, 905 12, 561 16, 501 21, 273 80, 020 32, 723 31, 628 33, 790	\$3, 421 3, 757 3, 629 3, 049 3, 436 3, 775 5, 137 4, 959 9, 399 9, 8, 818 6, 996 7, 134 10, 231 11, 482 13, 723 12, 598 22, 415 25, 805 24, 155	\$8, 475 8, 425 8, 175 8, 125 7, 775 7, 525 7, 525 10, 825 10, 825 10, 825 11, 620 12, 180 16, 030 17, 963 23, 065 25, 265 29, 797 33, 795 37, 484	\$2, 179 2, 307 2, 102 2, 250 2, 387 2, 386 2, 586 3, 283 3, 413 3, 638 3, 633 4, 581 15, 962 7, 265 12, 199 15, 206 16, 935	\$1, 102 1, 210 1, 273 1, 220 975 1, 059 922 876 1, 242 1, 763 2, 524 3, 027 8, 858 4, 683 4, 963 5, 663 6, 945 7, 976	\$1, 188 1, 221 1, 323 1, 263 1, 263 1, 388 1, 342 1, 479 1, 467 1, 487 1, 487 1, 487 9, 283 13, 858 6, 117 7, 087 9, 283 13, 852 17, 664 21, 646 22, 3558 26, 252 29, 553	\$18, 236 18, 608 16, 714 12, 175 14, 684 16, 361 16, 181 18, 912 28, 977 33, 138 35, 195 43, 898 55, 603 69, 941 70, 567 92, 111 130, 103 129, 192 127, 567	\$33, 410 34, 881 31, 987 20, 652 29, 031 31, 388 31, 318 34, 813 31, 484 59, 356 64, 417 77, 466 92, 542 122, 432 135, 349 181, 699 254, 243 261, 313 262, 217 312, 167
				ID	AHO.					
1867 1868 1869 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1876 1877 1880 1881 1882 18881 1882 18881 1882 1889 1889	11111111111111111111111111111111111111	\$72 66 84 69 106 87 81 90 103 120 103 120 103 121 351 486 578 676 676 87 1, 384 1, 384 1, 384 1, 353 1, 285 1, 353 1, 285 2, 428 3, 733 1, 482 3, 735 1, 482 3, 735 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1, 1	\$52 75 75 76 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 10	\$26 222 39 32 33 33 49 41 40 41 24 46 56 56 58 11 114 138 248 218 248 253 279 281 320 276 365 365 375 375 375 375 375 375 375 375 375 37	\$100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	\$11 5 7 10 112 115 119 220 220 220 220 220 220 220 221 220 221 225 85 96 96 96 135 149 197 247 247 248 198 220 248 198 248 198 248 198 248 198 248 248 248 248 248 248 248 248 248 24	\$8 \$8 	\$29 64 63 63 63 89 89 89 86 86 87 85 81 81 81 81 81 81 81 81 82 82 82 89 91 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17 17	\$27 199 124 95 799 157 152 131 127 131 128 128 128 128 128 129 438 417 466 577 845 1, 398 1, 661 1, 398 1, 661 1, 398 1, 681 2, 762 2, 762 3, 799 4, 792 4, 792 4, 793 4,	\$184 2011 253 258 338 335 337 384 363 345 355 355 355 355 485 757 824 1, 046 1, 234 1, 613 2, 064 1, 234 2, 784 3, 275 2, 972 3, 282 3, 394 3, 256 3, 384 4, 697 5, 921 7, 525 8, 945 11, 392 11, 392 11, 392 12, 384 12, 365
				U'.	ган.					
1866 1867 1868	1 1 1	\$142 174 159	\$50 150 165	\$16 17 37	\$150 150 150	\$4 12	\$14 16 7	\$45 135 135	\$77 59 73	\$291 384 381
1868 1870 1870 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1876	0 1 1 2 3 2 2 1 1	66 256 506 734 446 467 291 298 218	145 150 300 525 150 100 75 50 50	7 57 68 176 98 144 122 200 150	100 100 250 450 300 300 200 200 200	22 25 77 51 65 100 35 40 40	7 51 36 36 30 30 34	124 133 225 404 135 90 45 39 40	148 303 490 599 249 301 253 360 320	414 582 1, 185 1, 783 804 843 565 672 640

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued.

UTAH—Continued.

Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Depos- its.	Total assets.
1879 1880 1881 1882 1883 1884 1885 1886 1886 1887 1888 1890 1891 1891 1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1909	1 1 1 1 3 4 4 5 6 7 7 7 8 8 10 13 14 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11	\$285 289 359 3649 1, 010 1, 216 1, 365 1, 821 2, 459 3, 327 4, 926 5, 000 4, 554 3, 133 3, 133 3, 069 2, 832 2, 462 2, 47 2, 956 4, 003 4, 356 5, 488 5, 987 10, 403 12, 483 12, 483 10, 792 12, 645	\$251 300 450 410 510 563 538 500 691 617 489 639 652 907 1, 162 1, 288 1, 387 1, 719 1, 950 2, 003 2, 079 1, 1952 2, 235 2, 2034 2, 413	\$170 157 209 307 261 240 307 460 462 524 628 839 775 993 904 447 752 781 756 1, 324 955 1, 147 1, 259 1, 1689 2, 053 2, 112 2, 278	\$200 200 350 450 600 800 837 850 1,350 2,750 2,800 2,800 2,100 1,750 1,600 1,600 1,600 1,600 1,955 2,180 2,180	\$50 65 100 125 170 244 275 303 373 422 424 456 931 750 710 689 397 378 393 410 465 470 601 815 1,130 1,142	\$27 33 54 68 67 187 115 129 323 384 202 183 196 140 232 2193 450 450 450 457 581 581 389 276	\$78 179 153 269 363 400 325 207 214 301 365 382 270 214 448 460 426 513 442 422 1,238 1,232 1,238 1,290 1,425 1,927 1,982	\$573 569 914 1, 088 1, 480 1, 401 1, 627 2, 943 2, 335 2, 863 3, 921 2, 713 2, 299 2, 713 2, 299 2, 713 2, 299 4, 461 2, 713 2, 299 4, 818 8, 214 4, 619 4, 619 1, 619	\$1,004 1,093 1,527 2,650 2,812 2,812 3,209 3,792 4,841 6,714 8,332 9,333 7,545 6,954 6,904 6,242 7,209 7,338 8,170 9,44 11,522 11,522 11,522 11,522 22,862 11,522 11,522 11,522 11,522 11,522 11,522 11,522 11,522 11,522 11,522 11,522 11,522 12,522 1
		<u></u>	·	NEV	ADA.				, 	
1866 1867 1868 1869 1870 1871 1871 1872 1873 1874 1875 1876 1877 1878 1879 1880 1881 1881 1882 1883 1884 1889 1890 1891 1890 1891 1892 1892 1898 1899 1900 1901 1901 1902 1903	111100000000000111111122222222111111112448892	\$114 166 177 112 181 205 217 248 260 514 597 663 685 683 748 610 687 206 212 197 277 351 401 378 546 948 1, 206 1, 426 4, 696 4, 420	\$155 155 155 155 155 155 40 40 40 40 40 40 40 70 70 70 70 70 70 70 20 20 20 20 21 21 21 21 220 252 327 1,114 1,728 1,671	\$80 66 70 23 47 42 42 42 42 12 21 22 22 24 49 18 83 66 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60		\$2 4 4 6 6	\$7 22 28 4 6 6 6 10 11 10 12 12 12 12 29 34 19 28 22 29 1 1 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	\$129 132 131 36 36 36 35 35 35 35 36 36 63 63 63 63 63 18 18 18 18 18 20 20 20 20 220 221 24 24 24 25 24 24 25 26 26 27 27 28 28 28 29 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	\$65 100 123 65 114 167 189 215 220 220 245 360 245 364 448 151 251 345 423 385 433 385 514 597 988 1, 333 2, 116 5, 114 4, 411 5, 136	\$379 428 442 

PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS-Continued. ARIZONA.

Date.	No. of banks.	Loans, etc.	U.S. bonds.	Cash, etc.	Capital.	Surplus.	Profits.	Circula- tion.	Deposits.	Total assets.
1882	1	<b>\$</b> 114	\$109	<b>\$</b> 97	\$100		\$10	<b>\$19</b>	<b>\$</b> 211	\$386
883 884 885 886	1 2	57	109	71	100	\$1	15	31	107	314
884	2	135	47	71	150	3	7	40	143	351
885	0			• • • • • • • • •						
886	0	174	25	35	100		6	22	199	325
887 888	$\begin{array}{c c} 1\\1\\1\\2\end{array}$	154	25	35 27	100	9	11	22	133 115	27
880	1 1	171	25	30	100	20	12	22	156	321
890	2	204	37	66	150	30	16	33	293	530
891	3	240	50	53	200	34	24	43	307	623
891 892	4	431	75	101	300	34	61	68	504	97
893	5 5 5	479	150	140	400	36	75	90	441	1, 10
894	Þ	541 701	150	129	400	39 41	74	85 81	593 825	1,20
\$95	2	669	150 150	147 181	400 400	39	100 52	127	704	1,48 1,34
897	5	798	175	179	400	46	50	147	1,135	1,5%
898	5 5 5	993	175 175	283	400	53	56	136	1 520	$1,79 \\ 2,22$
899	5	1,259	175	271	400	72	71	147	2,072	2,82
900	5 7	1,328	204	313	400	89	82	187	2,076	2,86
901 902	7	1,681	218	307	455	90	99	192	2,772	3,70
902	7	1,767	218	354	455	93	123	202	2,885	3,83
903	11	2, 282	412	303	605	133	131	352	2,072 2,076 2,772 2,885 3,355	4,72
904 905	12	2,458 2,889	537	417	655	195 228	149	426	3,824	5, 45 6, 24
906	14	3, 496	580 732	426 489	705 755	316	174 160	456 572	3,824 4,319 5,774	7,89
907	14	4, 702	979	735	755	399	204	667	7,408	9, 94
908	13	3, 782	879	555	755	574	201	620	4,999	7,68
909	13	4,042	955	628	930	585	214	687	5,849	8,74
	<u>l</u>	·	!	-	<u> </u>	1	<u> </u>	}	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
				AL	ASKA.					
898 a	1	\$37	\$12	\$21	<b>\$</b> 50			<b>\$</b> 2	\$49	<b>\$</b> 102
900 a	1 1	42	62	19	50			7 6	137	21
990 a 900 a 902 a 903 b 904 b 905 c	1	56	62	44	50	\$1	\$1	6	118	22
901 a	1 1	47 60	88 88	34 30	50 50	1 1	2 2 2	3	112 144	24 26
9024 903 <i>h</i>	i	80	88	26	50	3	2	4	160	29
904 b	i	105	88	46	50	4	5	9	229	37
905 c	1	111	88	50	50	6	6	9	212	35
906 b	2	213	163	48	100	56	7	60	677	1,05
906 b	2 2	464	213	89	100	47	10	56	1,015	1,52
908 a	2	322	262 26 <b>2</b>	140	100	75 60	39 22	57	531	1,23
909 6		463	202	130	100	00	22	53	881	1,37
				НА	WAII.					
901 a	1	\$932	<b>\$</b> 150	\$256	\$500	<b>\$</b> 25	\$10	\$49	\$732	\$1,439
902 a	2	837	256	199	525	50	8	55	647	1.48
903 b	$\bar{2}$	1,067	257	768	525	56	17	40	1,026	2,49 $2,02$
904 b	2	1,200	466	174	525	65	16	245	685	2,02
905 0	2	900	467	226	535	86	15	248	785	1,88
	4	859 1,325	586 586	353 278	588 610	96 107	13 21	254 279	938 896	2, 24 2, 52
906 6	. 4	1,048	321	194	610	142	12	261	986	2,38
906 b 907 c 908 a	1 4	1,010	529	381	610	159	21	251	1,363	2, 95
906 6 907 c 908 a	4 4	1 114			020	100		201	1,000	2,00
906 6 907 c 908 a 909	4 4	1,114	020		1	1	1	<u> </u>		
906 δ. 907 c. 908 α. 909	4 4	1,114	023	PORT	O RICO					
	<u>                                     </u>	1,114	\$100	\$16	\$100			\$100	\$113	
903	1 1	\$16 33	\$100	\$16 36	\$100 100		\$4	100	236	43
903	1 1	\$16 33 18	\$100 100 100	\$16 36	\$100 100 100		9	100 100	236 251	43 46
903	1 1	\$16 33 18 24	\$100 100 100 100	\$16 36 53 53	\$100 100 100 100		10	100 100 100	236 251 251	43 46 46
901 a	1 1 1 1 1 1	\$16 33 18 24 63	\$100 100 100 100 100	\$16 36 53 53 57	\$100 100 100 100 100	\$10	9 10 7	100 100 100 100	236 251 251 247	\$31 43 46 46 46
903	1 1	\$16 33 18 24	\$100 100 100 100	\$16 36 53 53	\$100 100 100 100		10	100 100 100	236 251 251	43 46 46

aStatement of July. bStatement of June. cStatement of May.

#### No. 73.

# A SUMMARY OF THE STATE AND CONDITION OF THE NATIONAL BANKS

ON

NOVEMBER 27, 1908, FEBRUARY 5, APRIL 28, JUNE 23, AND SEPTEMBER 1, 1909.

ARRANGED ALPHABETICALLY BY STATES, TERRITORIES, AND RESERVE CITIES.

Note.—The abstract of each State is exclusive of any reserve city therein.

## ABSTRACT OF REPORTS SINCE SEPTEMBER 23, 1908,

#### ALABAMA.

Degenment	Nov. 27,1908.	FEB. 5, 1969.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	76 banks.	76 banks.	75 banks.	75 banks.	76 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$24, 484, 253. 83	\$24, 684, 764. 71	\$25,894,216.81	\$26, 480, 599. 15	<b>\$27,755,672.52</b>
Overdrafts Bonds for circulation	1, 447, 013. 46 6, 627, 760. 00	952, 788. 67 6, 817, 260. 00	760, 585. 61 6, 970, 750. 00	516, 049. 68 6, 980, 750. 00	718, 412. 04 7, 028, 750. 00
Bonds for deposits	909, 500. 00	822, 000. 00	610,000.00	560,000.00	369, 000. 00
Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand	184,000.00	174,000.00	40,000.00	96,000.00	56,000.00
Premiums on bonds	18,000.00 277,111.65	28, 000. 00 272, 924. 93	138, 000. 00 266, 220. 06	188, 000. 00 261, 192. 00	123, 000. 00 253, 736, 86
Bonds, securities, etc	2, 865, 590. 43	2, 689, 399. 25	2, 606, 393. 01	2, 679, 252. 32	2,617,597.00
Banking house, etc	1, 534, 180. 74	1, 545, 716. 20	1, 550, 695. 15	1, 557, 626. 25	1, 567, 062. 26
Real estate, etc	80, 812. 75 1, 947, 414. 24	83,042.93 2,255,968.65	95, 487, 82 1, 804, 280, 91	93, 460. 03 1, 394, 161. 53	119, 154. 20 1, 352, 859, 31
Due from state banks.	857, 853. 90	765, 046. 63	857, 663. 00	705, 923. 08	661, 220. 07
Due from res've ag'ts	3, 818, 350. 02	5, 120, 111. 05	3,811,236.92	<b>3, 442, 036. 58</b>	2, 567, 850. 46
Cash items	154, 684. 19	149, 825. 52	144, 529. 16	111, 372. 36	109, 689. 22
Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks	197, 685. 43 453, 326. 00	147,755.87 642,477.00	171, 404. 97	103, 351. 76	169, 957. 92
Fractional currency	42, 424. 59	37, 307, 96	655, 261. 00 40, 263. 78	544, 477. 00 43, 459. 27	479, 521. 00 46, 937. 67
Specie	1, 950, 903. 63	2, 330, 475. 20	2,370,422.58	2, 360, 916. 83	2, 334, 888. 87
Legal-tender notes	598, 820.00	616, 761. 00	578, 990. 00	557, 982, 00	442, 185. 00
5% fund with Treas	315, 838. 00	283, 945. 50	310, 612. 50	322, 637. 50	319, 036. 30
Due from U.S. Treas.	44, 250. 00	32,776.37	13, 453. 00	11, 050. 00	37,700.00
Total	48, 809, 772. 86	50, 452, 347. 44	49, 690, 466. 28	49, 010, 297. 34	49, 130, 230. 70

#### ALASKA.

	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits	\$352, 069, 60 16, 750, 62 62, 500, 00 200, 000, 00	\$409, 955. 72 13, 082. 45 62, 500. 00 200, 000. 00	\$527, 649. 08 16, 179. 00 62, 500. 00 200, 000. 00	\$463, 883. 21 31, 509. 18 62, 500. 00 200, 000. 00	\$371, 967. 64 24, 134. 33 62, 500. 00 200, 000. 00
U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks Due from res've ag'ts	14,611.87 54,407.52 21,649.10 1,300.00 10,135.65 33,726.38 81,540.38	13, 861. 87 45, 695. 31 21, 649. 10 1, 300. 00 10, 135. 65 34, 571. 17 38, 783. 82	13, 111. 87 39, 802. 43 21, 799. 10 1, 300. 00 10, 000. 00 43, 686. 87 9, 369. 58	12, 471. 87 149, 199. 39 22, 109. 10 1, 200. 00 11, 930. 00 43, 030. 18 221, 451. 18	11, 971. 87 78, 998. 07 22, 109. 10 1, 200. 00 31, 449. 91 44, 949. 59 293, 333. 73
Cash items	963. 00 149. 20	15, 624. 65 5, 345. 00 132. 35	6, 314. 75 10, 525. 00 186. 05	9, 206. 54 10, 310. 00 145. 70	9, 874. 00 2, 095. 00 39. 10
Specie Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	321, 705. 30 14, 785. 00 3, 125. 00	233, 011. 05 13, 072. 00 3, 125. 00	66, 597. 50 24, 474. 00 3, 125. 00	120, 392, 35 9, 545, 00 3, 125, 00	136, 107, 13 15, 525, 00 3, 125, 00 2, 791, 92
Total	1, 200, 947. 52	1, 121, 845. 14	1,056,620.23	1, 372, 008. 70	1, 312, 171. 39

#### ARIZONA.

	13 banks.	13 banks.	13 banks.	13 banks.	13 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits	\$3, 821, 936, 58 83, 534, 29 629, 000, 00 250, 000, 00	\$3, 821, 548. 51 91, 231. 26 687, 760. 00 250, 000. 00	\$3,809,948.02 83,360.09 700,260.00 260,000.00	\$3, 967, 662, 03 107, 079, 78 700, 260, 00 260, 000, 00	\$4,042,379.12 106,871.95 705,260.00 191,000.00
U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts	17, 150, 00 641, 283, 09 290, 215, 03 29, 833, 98 282, 529, 96 211, 837, 01 1, 018, 930, 92	18, 857. 49 569, 318. 61 292, 092. 49 33, 837. 21 365, 826. 96 198, 412. 05 1, 318, 833. 22	40,000.00 20,279.37 582,869.13 292,247.15 33,485.11 330,897.08 253,961.86 1,749,022.68	40,000.00 20,279.37 593,100.26 292,319.50 26,422.11 538,587.92 211,879.44 1,758,057.23	59,000.00 18,597.07 616,700.32 295,453.89 17,487.91 372,630.69 171,829.60 1,302,584.59
Cash items	57, 279. 48 21, 684. 55 100, 958. 00 8, 082. 15	67, 810. 55 20, 882. 08 74, 961. 00 3, 287. 13	35, 172. 89 9, 913. 77 118, 585. 00 3, 368. 05	72, 779. 56 22, 865. 19 73, 413. 00 3, 415. 26	90, 293. 57 33, 577. 98 53, 464. 00 3, 789. 71
Specie Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	510, 218. 77 102, 935. 00 31, 450. 00 3, 514. 00	570, 590. 57 116, 007. 00 34, 388. 00 7, 179. 00	586, 758. 35 98, 493. 00 35, 013. 00 2, 500. 00	566, 178. 90 96, 663. 00 35, 013. 00 300. 00	556, 888. 55 71, 134. 00 34, 463. 00
Total	8, 112, 372. 81	8, 542, 823. 13	9, 046, 134. 55	9, 386, 275. 55	8,743,435.95

#### ARRANGED BY STATES AND RESERVE CITIES.

#### ALABAMA.

	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.	
Liabilities.	76 banks.	76 banks.	75 banks.	75 banks.	76 banks.	
Capital stock	\$8,322,000.00	\$8,362,000.00	\$8,372,000.00	\$8,397,000.00	\$8,472,000.00	
Surplus fund Undivided profits	3,176,460.96 1,590,870.08	3,414,845.28 1,283,875.21	3, 456, 795, 28 1, 492, 422, 81	3,501,011.39 1,556,070.84	3,542,691.81 1,390,250.97	
Nat'l-bank circulation . State-bank circulation .	6, 568, 610. 00	6,697,505.00	6,896,297.50	6,903,887.50	6,963,045.00	
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co.'s, etc  Due to reserve agents	$1,018,248.18\\879,112.44\\101,343.63\\33,202.33$	998, 491, 82 1, 318, 627, 99 134, 965, 13 29, 774, 86	939, 247, 89 826, 200, 88 140, 488, 07 78, 164, 74	$\begin{array}{c} 680,075,05 \\ 672,266,76 \\ 90,247,12 \\ 12,775,02 \end{array}$	666, 210, 96 722, 021, 26 115, 676, 53 24, 815, 41	
Dividends unpaid	2,939.62	9,978.72	3, 504. 55	10,062,00	7, 183. 20	
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed. Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes. Other liabilities.	24, 584, 407. 72 898, 086. 80 147, 452. 54 115,000. 00 295, 151. 74 1,061, 908. 09 8, 938. 73 6,040. 00	26, 536, 671, 92 703, 085, 94 174, 870, 11 123, 350, 00 160, 114, 45 500, 676, 55 1, 097, 20 2, 417, 26	25, 853, 860, 78 354, 364, 01 167, 198, 47 70, 000, 00 117, 082, 17 916, 131, 30 4, 913, 33 1, 794, 50	24,746,878.17 414,433.90 102,043.52 126,000.00 169,227.30 1,623,743.97 3,843.08 731.72	24, 133, 875. 68 175, 901. 75 117, 729. 32 104, 000. 00 480, 989. 68 2, 202, 194. 23 10, 433. 38 1, 211. 52	
Total	48, 809, 772. 86	50, 452, 347, 44	49,690,466,28	49,010,297.34	49, 130, 230, 70	

#### ALASKA.

	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.
Capital stock	\$100,000.00	\$100,000.00	\$100,000.00	\$100,000.00	\$100,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	75,000.00 38,934.00	75, 000, 00 37, 848, 77	60,000.00 14,300.40	60,000.00 22,074.72	60, 000. 00 35, 619. 40
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	50, 400. 00	60, 500. 00	54, 400. 00	53, 300. 00	60,650.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co.'s, etc	66, 336. 05	26, 429, 31	28,016.69 912.02	30, 414, 54 2, 957, 99	22, 553. 28 2, 725. 57
Due to reserve agents		4, 359. 73	16,843,62	21,735.92	1,673.28
Dividends unpaid	2,301.00	36.00	26.00	146.00	86.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed.	$\begin{array}{c} 667,767.36 \\ 72,648.14 \\ 127,183.39 \end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 617,845.41 \\ 75,470.00 \\ 124,038.92 \end{array}$	582, 194, 24 73, 531, 07 126, 396, 19	881, 361. 79 52, 809. 78 147, 207. 96	832, 101. 61 53, 892, 96 142, 869, 29
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes					
Other liabilities	377.58	317.00	. <b></b>		
Total	1,200,947.52	1, 121, 845. 14	1,056,620.23	1,372,008.70	1,312,171.39

#### ARIZONA.

	13 banks.	13 banks.	13 banks.	13 banks.	13 banks.
Capital stock	\$755,000.00	\$780,000.00	\$780,000.00	\$780,000.00	\$930,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	585, 500. 00 216, 901. 55	568, 500. 00 195, 492. 90	569,000.00 238,058.43	579,000.00 318,870.77	585, 000, 00 214, 357, 35
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	621,050.00	677, 210.00	698,060.00	692, 960. 00	687,810.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co.'s, etc  Due to reserve agents	67, 118, 25 74, 845, 47 43, 586, 23 33, 299, 80	44, 313, 96 170, 328, 97 46, 952, 90	44, 370, 93 154, 033, 54 66, 050, 68	48, 505. 77 174, 336. 18 41, 480. 15	82, 468. 39 148, 858. 47 37, 898. 45
Dividends unpaid	35.00	310.00	206.00	20.00	215.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	5,359,340.17 198,137.09 46,862.91	5,807,549.96 194,959.26 42,881.66	6, 231, 894, 35 227, 805, 30 32, 176, 20	6, 435, 660. 56 184, 658. 87 75, 341. 13	5,849,421.84 147,844.24 37,441.47
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	100, 000, 00 5, 991, 57 4, 704, 77	10,000.00 94.00 4,229.52	2,876.00 1,603.12	4,064.00 51,378.12	$14,000.00 \\ 6,252.00 \\ 1,868.74$
Total	8, 112, 372. 81	8, 542, 823. 13	9, 046, 134. 55	9,386,275.55	8, 743, 435. 95

#### ABSTRACT OF REPORTS SINCE SEPTEMBER 23, 1908,

#### ARKANSAS.

Т.	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	40 banks.	42 banks.	43 banks.	43 banks.	44 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc	\$14, 120, 654, 25 519, 784, 65 1, 902, 510, 00 290, 000, 00 40, 140, 00 5, 000, 00 59, 428, 19 212, 506, 91	\$14, 105, 977. 17 521, 735, 94 1, 995, 010. 00 280, 000. 00 28, 756. 45 12, 700. 00 61, 304. 46 215, 047. 49	\$14,535,095.40 381,302.89 2,073,760.00 200,000.00 102,700.00 57,622.90 208,459.23	\$14,506,448.19 252,066.03 2,093,760.00 200,000.00 102,800.00 57,822.48 244,172.57	\$15, 207, 920, 87 221, 983, 41 2, 121, 260, 00 105, 000, 00 112, 500, 00 56, 257, 16 266, 496, 20
Banking house, etc	455, 407. 65 71, 720. 32 945, 465, 23 613, 876. 17 2, 922, 507. 35	475, 231, 62 91, 806, 57 1, 172, 142, 70 723, 298, 56 3, 486, 889, 84	480, 524, 57 93, 099, 52 1, 101, 544, 65 602, 998, 69 2, 832, 880, 56	482, 462. 23 97, 241. 68 970, 994. 10 546, 651. 11 2, 359, 525. 58	483, 673. 23 104, 915. 85 776, 508. 67 439, 751. 36 1, 834, 094. 20
Cash items	96, 255, 30 238, 355, 09 224, 640, 00 14, 183, 11	109, 953, 95 180, 986, 82 142, 653, 00 18, 262, 62	100, 371, 90 151, 839, 61 238, 185, 00 16, 903, 44	53, 673. 91 106, 202. 48 170, 286. 00 15, 137. 80	107, 115. 26 162, 918. 89 149, 351. 00 17, 568. 24
Specie	902, 965, 95 290, 917, 00 95, 125, 00 6, 646, 77	921, 382, 85 303, 120, 00 93, 959, 57 2, 083, 13	998, 409, 22 365, 614, 00 100, 553, 00 1, 407, 07	904, 517. 20 310, 767. 00 103, 488. 00 2, 557. 07	870, 385, 40 225, 570, 00 104, 045, 07 300, 00
Total	24,028,088.94	24, 942, 302. 74	24, 643, 271. 65	23, 580, 573, 43	23, 367, 614. 81

#### CALIFORNIA.

	123 banks.	125 banks.	129 banks.	131 banks.	140 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks	\$34, 863, 37 8, 925, 000, 00 1, 011, 000, 00 367, 060, 00 159, 460, 00 305, 887, 12 11, 573, 548, 01 3, 684, 459, 67 267, 836, 30 1, 395, 288, 13	\$47, 395, 025. 11 619, 901. 89 9, 590, 200. 00 1, 070, 000. 00 257, 700. 00 406, 460. 00 318, 893. 35 11, 893, 172. 19 3, 378, 310. 42 290, 793. 78 1, 575, 970. 28	\$49, 016, 131, 38 629, 502, 23 9, 920, 450, 00 586, 000, 00 111, 355, 00 494, 080, 00 301, 094, 28 11, 630, 528, 38 3, 617, 360, 91 254, 438, 44 1, 681, 677, 07	\$51, 062, 783. 03 705, 881. 18 10, 092, 950. 00 556, 000. 00 111, 355. 00 432, 780. 00 299, 880. 17 11, 813, 983. 09 3, 754, 453. 96 254, 156. 83 1, 597, 810. 10	\$57, 330, 896, 85 668, 948, 20 10, 462, 450, 00 341, 000, 00 589, 160, 00 296, 527, 55 12, 372, 345, 38 3, 767, 602, 41 295, 927, 75 1, 989, 763, 01
Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts. Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks Fractional currency	1, 866, 312. 78 12, 040, 760. 67 545, 594. 89 273, 804. 54 320, 603. 00 25, 718. 61	1,893,846.32 12,134,070.71 573,871.23 353,960.37 288,904.00 26,942.88	1, 687, 864, 96 13, 864, 169, 94 505, 243, 07 361, 870, 63 354, 932, 00 31, 526, 56	1, 519, 502. 91 12, 929, 778. 20 705, 938. 56 274, 206. 24 340, 178. 00 33, 259. 87	1, 692, 057, 74 13, 483, 573, 03 820, 331, 04 521, 321, 18 376, 063, 00 33, 825, 01
Specie	6, 105, 725, 14 240, 096, 00 433, 545, 00 52, 207, 50	6,575,072.37 171,674.00 461,960.00 35,107.50	6, 252, 249. 24 177, 608. 00 490, 262. 50 18, 502. 50	6, 185, 428. 36 215, 295. 00 499, 835. 00 17, 205. 00	6,080,882.12 155,822.00 513,940.00 22,727.50
Total	96, 938, 265. 10	99, 311, 836. 40	101, 986, 847. 09	103, 402, 660. 50	111, 862, 163. 77

### CITY OF LOS ANGELES.

	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	9 banks.
Loans and discounts OverdraftsBonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand	\$29, 242, 833. 35 91, 326. 79 5, 235, 000. 00 535, 000. 00 174, 350. 97 164, 000. 00	\$29, 316, 492. 14 107, 769. 60 5, 235, 000. 00 540, 000. 00 150, 000. 00 176, 050. 00	\$31,028,162,40 172,045,68 5,325,000.00 440,000.00	\$32,903,060.16 115,224.64 5,025,000.00 440,000.00	\$33,712,956.98 254,375.29 5,100,000.00 366,000.00
Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks Due from res' ve ag'ts	174, 326. 81 3, 897, 600. 26 964, 205. 39 20, 836. 82 3, 278, 844. 01 1, 477, 155. 20 4, 180, 135. 99	265, 908. 41 4,143, 977. 73 905, 405. 41 22, 172. 39 4, 213, 680. 06 1,747, 055. 22 4, 369, 651. 72	166, 030. 91 4, 146, 848. 71 949, 998. 06 36, 260. 86 4, 020, 910. 29 1, 561, 274. 29 5, 183, 785. 37	159, 829, 66 4, 315, 208, 91 950, 198, 06 33, 979, 61 4, 334, 259, 16 1, 706, 193, 11 4, 147, 539, 61	139, 129, 95 4, 191, 387, 95 736, 502, 14 33, 894, 61 3, 266, 460, 25 1, 457, 785, 82 3, 750, 286, 53
Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks Fractional currency	$1,014,987,44\\826,606,41\\360,686,00\\19,421,68$	542, 308. 19 748, 988. 08 459, 994. 00 13, 508. 45	672, 255. 79 673, 567. 68 304, 072. 00 14, 180. 03	617, 478, 28 801, 594, 84 406, 503, 00 15, 932, 31	$746,981.90 \\ 1,010,706.67 \\ 302,033.00 \\ 17,825.14$
Specie Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	6,020,394.30 636,720.00 261,750.00 16,800.00	6, 348, 221, 80 778, 861, 00 260, 950, 00	7, 279, 514, 45 602, 589, 00 266, 250, 00 66, 300, 00	6,725,398.75 442,984.00 251,250.00 15,000.00	6, 602, 549, 35 475, 144, 00 255, 000, 00
Total	58, 592, 981. 42	60, 345, 994. 20	63, 108, 045, 52	63, 680, 634. 10	62, 682, 019. 58

#### ARRANGED BY STATES AND RESERVE CITIES—Continued.

#### ARKANSAS.

Liabilities.	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	June 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
	40 banks.	42 banks.	43 banks.	43 banks.	44 banks.
Capital stock	\$4,000,000.00	\$4,055,000.00	\$4,080,000.00	\$4,080,000.00	\$4,130,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1, 366, 200. 00 925, 388. 26	$1,468,850.00\\720,436.08$	$\substack{1,469,650.00\\854,449.70}$	1,468,620.33 926,630.16	1, 501, 100. 33 835, 585. 20
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,898,800.00	1, 972, 600. 00	2,068,400.00	2,090,460.00	2,107,660.00
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co.'s, etc Due to reserve agents	696, 515, 86 1, 749, 482, 63 306, 556, 72	802, 439, 38 1, 935, 918, 88 328, 134, 01	649, 001. 76 1, 710, 460. 28 364, 589. 67 40, 196. 45	535, 164, 39 1, 361, 767, 57 395, 831, 39 40, 251, 25	513, 775. 16 1, 108, 909. 54 247, 635. 08 40, 450. 46
Dividends unpaid	1, 240. 63	6, 428. 13	1, 429. 13	979.13	6,078.13
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	12, 043, 252, 27 258, 049, 66 36, 978, 85 36, 500, 00 317, 656, 70	13, 216, 391, 99 185, 865, 09 49, 878, 57 36, 500, 00	13, 206, 032, 80 75, 496, 98 33, 963, 97 36, 500, 00	12, 454, 812. 77 100, 159. 62 29, 664. 79 36, 500. 00 2, 759. 23	12,003,609.03 30,197.65 47,647.07 36,500.00 213,863.43
Bills payable	382, 000. 00 8, 939. 27 528. 09	152, 000. 00 11, 665. 12 195. 49	41, 500. 00 11, 318. 52 282. 39	52, 500. 00 4, 313. 00 159. 80	533, 500. 00 10, 961. 52 142. 21
Total	24,028,088.94	24, 942, 302. 74	24, 643, 271. 65	23, 580, 573. 43	23, 367, 614. 81

#### CALIFORNIA.

	123 banks.	125 banks.	129 banks.	131 banks.	140 banks.
Capital stock	\$11,777,800.00	\$12,316,800.00	\$12, 455, 300.00	\$12,592,800.00	\$14,084,150.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	4, 565, 355. 37 2, 359, 235. 17	4,891,810.52 2,386,072.73	4, 986, 738. 11 2, 356, 856. 53	5, 003, 457. 75 2, 683, 287. 50	5, 468, 192, 91 2, 420, 124, 68
Nat'l bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	8,720,710.00	9, 296, 240. 00	9,723,700.00	9,948,720.00	10, 239, 430. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks.  Due to trust co.'s, etc.  Due to reserve agents.	1, 158, 619, 66 2, 102, 637, 21 3, 421, 738, 58 285, 670, 73	1, 311, 805, 83 1, 907, 269, 04 3, 285, 124, 43 218, 166, 24	1, 212, 445, 49 1, 998, 229, 84 3, 271, 267, 78 259, 952, 15	1, 328, 637, 43 1, 939, 925, 33 3, 445, 158, 52 263, 378, 65	1, 538, 986, 40 2, 770, 168, 77 2, 855, 603, 26 451, 136, 73
Dividends unpaid	13, 337. 50	15,659.25	11,089.75	5,019.50	16, 563. 12
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable	314, 400. 00 990, 726. 76	60, 994, 895. 19 1, 094, 699. 78 23, 699. 53 339, 800. 00 980, 329. 79	64, 189, 325, 39 641, 137, 25 34, 329, 19 333, 300, 00 32, 215, 00 285, 383, 99	64, 502, 264, 93 628, 296, 41 26, 357, 10 333, 300, 00 200, 000, 00 339, 883, 99	$70,486,515,49 \\ 213,534,66 \\ 21,813,41 \\ 340,250,00 \\ 119,757,66 \\ 763,350,00$
Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	6,591.33 $546,231.86$	8, 867. 49 240, 596. 58	10, 193, 37 185, 392, 25	42, 939, 99 119, 233, 40	6, 073. 83 66, 512. 85
Total	96, 938, 265. 10	99, 311, 836. 40	101, 986, 847. 09	103, 402, 660. 50	111, 862, 163, 77

#### CITY OF LOS ANGELES.

	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	9 banks.
Capital stock	\$5,650,000.00	\$5,650,000.00	\$5,650,000.00	<b>\$5,</b> 650, 000. 00	\$5,350,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	2,392,000.00 2,754,037.12	2, 413, 300. 00 2, 664, 545. 47	2, 413, 300. 00 2, 802, 103. 27	2,413,300.00 2,952,030.76	2, 420, 300, 00 2, 813, 479, 69
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	4, 991, 500. 00	4, 917, 402. 50	4, 816, 397. 50	4, 427, 845. 00	4, 439, 340. 00
Due to national banks. Due to state banks Due to trust co.'s, etc Due to reserve agents	2, 921, 180, 80 2, 289, 661, 64 4, 474, 598, 94	3, 514, 504, 59 2, 381, 348, 14 4, 745, 238, 90	4, 436, 693, 73 2, 826, 534, 26 5, 726, 466, 47	4, 328, 053, 55 2, 926, 617, 91 5, 460, 663, 96	3, 908, 813, 90 2, 714, 113, 73 6, 237, 058, 91
Dividends unpaid	2, 595. 14	4, 238. 50	4,756.74	2,099.32	5, 505. 02
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	31, 750, 295, 08 447, 955, 32 237, 672, 26 420, 300, 00	33, 078, 093, 43 320, 761, 28 151, 141, 75 460, 500, 00	33, 623, 116, 43 190, 747, 68 199, 440, 10 360, 500, 00	34, 724, 669, 42 172, 283, 49 218, 082, 35 362, 000, 00	34, 104, 614, 31 40, 081, 90 235, 831, 68 362, 000, 00
Bills payable	$\begin{array}{c} 250,000.00 \\ 11,077.47 \\ 107.65 \end{array}$	30, 000. 00 14, 873. 64 46. 00	40, 000. 00 17, 989. 34	$\begin{array}{c} 20,000.00 \\ 22,942.34 \\ 46.00 \end{array}$	30, 000. 00 20, 833. 44 47. 00
Total	58, 592, 981. 42	60, 345, 994. 20	63, 108, 045. 52	63, 680, 634. 10	62, 682, 019. 58

#### CITY OF SAN FRANCISCO.

D	Nov. 27, 1908.	<b>Гев. 5, 1909.</b>	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	11 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc	\$53, 292, 390, 48 88, 612, 51 13, 324, 000, 00 1, 935, 000, 00 566, 955, 00 446, 000, 00 650, 470, 11 8, 354, 102, 71 1, 677, 591, 30	\$53, 214, 079, 57 61, 801, 11 13, 974, 000, 00 1, 357, 000, 00 318, 433, 75 919, 300, 00 645, 267, 91 8, 452, 723, 98 1, 834, 421, 37	\$61, 825, 030. 67 442, 207. 71 14, 074, 000. 00 750, 000. 00 260, 862. 50 1, 408, 800. 00 631, 559. 15 7, 480, 281. 39 2, 124, 159. 94	\$63, 446, 334, 48 150, 090, 72 14, 324, 000, 00 750, 000, 00 260, 862, 50 1, 343, 000, 00 623, 851, 00 7, 100, 851, 43 2, 188, 015, 53	\$67,717,139.21 131,995.96 14,974,000.00 353,000.00 250,000.00 1,342,000.00 588,811.91 7,612,539.95 2,977,640.83
Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks. Due from res' ve ag' ts. Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks. Fractional currency. Specie. Legal-tender notes. 5% fund with Treas. Due from U.S. Treas.	10,779.72 5,548,482.36 6,478,586.57 8,922,470.34 76,488.38 2,009,677.28 276,074.00	26, 030. 72 5, 023, 903. 88 5, 320, 668. 10 9, 479, 284. 29 147, 186. 99 1, 484, 972. 85 227, 885. 00 20, 799. 65 11, 163, 812. 75 77, 853. 00 686, 200. 00	25, 886, 42 6, 326, 938, 77 7, 176, 541, 20 10, 148, 666, 36 102, 542, 01 2, 403, 667, 50 499, 615, 00 13, 762, 21 11, 213, 817, 55 206, 349, 00 703, 700, 00	25, 386, 42 7, 885, 461, 56 7, 981, 201, 22 10, 644, 496, 31 121, 751, 32 2, 087, 897, 64 337, 223, 00 19, 192, 92 11, 072, 268, 50 169, 069, 00 716, 200, 00	23,000.00 6,613,417.46 8,619,427.61 11,371,990.59 169,907.84 2,873,068.10 400,562.00 15,581.56 10,706,531.80 748,700.00
Total	115, 363, 458. 23	114, 435, 624. 92	127, 787, 787. 38	131, 217, 153. 61	137, 623, 489, 82

#### COLORADO.

	103 banks.	104 banks.	104 banks.	105 banks.	106 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$23, 119, 137, 70	\$23, 353, 754. 96	\$24, 103, 503, 45	\$24,944,204.58	\$26, 337, 136. 66
Overdrafts	276, 816, 82	202, 454, 34	211, 264, 88	248, 167, 79	264, 490. 26
Bonds for circulation	3,818,510.00	3,929,760.00	4, 156, 010.00	4, 261, 010.00	4,384,760.00
Bonds for deposits	530,000.00	500,000.00	275,000.00	275,000.00	176,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	134,000.00	134,000.00	100,000.00	100,000,00	10,000.00
U. S. bonds on hand	76,000.00	76,000.00	76,000.00	76,000.00	160,000.00
Premiums on bonds	91, 897. 15	87, 264, 45	76, 494, 97	80, 196, 87	68,714.15
Bonds, securities, etc	5,094,996.33	5,573,939.22	5, 260, 645, 38	5,575,985.78	5,967,154.94
Banking house, etc	953, 257, 71	951,611.03	979, 932, 91	1,029,271.05	1,023,958.76
Real estate, etc	78,751.60	80, 721, 18	78, 448, 27	76,390.91	81,879.21
Due from nat'l banks	2, 331, 771. 72	1,701,723.51	2,074,550.71	1,721,525.76	1,890,191.48
Due from state banks.	313, 789, 76	337,712.09	507,672,93	430, 932, 43	472,949.04
Due from res've ag'ts	11, 232, 965. 23	10,888,296.14	11,119,896.14	10,040,550.67	10, 123, 521, 08
Cash items	184, 709. 90	128, 852. 07	122, 020. 58	129,688.12	135, 531. 25
Clear'g-house exch'gs	95,091.76	77,872.44	61,674.77	58, 613. 50	89,943.69
Bills of other banks	258, 463. 00	258, 278. 00	263,988.00	225,428.00	308,045.00
Fractional currency	18, 212. 29	22,011.06	21,597.50	20, 127. 82	20, 183. 83
Specie	2,929,859.35	2,847,417.19	2,936,737.37	2,599,116.55	2,845,637.39
Legal-tender notes	627,365.00	782,785.00	708, 813, 00	746, 296. 00	649,057.00
<b>5</b> % fund with Treas	188,090.00	184,637.50	202, 357. 50	206, 300. 50	213, 688. 00
Due from U.S. Treas	8, 330. 25	23,759.52	11,095.00	7,035.00	3,575.00
Total	52, 362, 015. 57	52, 142, 849. 70	53, 347, 703. 36	52, 851, 841. 33	55, 226, 416. 74

#### CITY OF DENVER.

	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$23, 207, 418. 54	\$22,982,502.18	\$22,529,233.46	\$23,119,644.51	\$23,503,669.34
Overdrafts	117,371.83	110,815.49	114, 258, 54	150,676.95	240, 319. 79
Bonds for circulation	2, 475, 000, 00	<b>2</b> , <b>475</b> , 000. 00	2, 475, 000, 00	2,475,000.00	2,475,000.00
Bonds for deposits	925,000.00	925,000.00	1,275,000.00	1,275,000.00	1,275,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	483,000.00	483,000.00	57,000.00	57,000.00	57,000.00
U. S. bonds on hand					
Premiums on bonds	25, 187. 50	24,937.50	22,980.00	22,980.00	19,396.00
Bonds, securities, etc	10,934,148.62	10,745,786.51	10,935,686.34	10,770,382.26	10,791,547.54
Banking house, etc	91,544.68	90,011.18	90,457,18	91,466.96	86, 493. 71
Real estate, etc	288,371.87	267,771.57	255, 807. 48	239, 780. 48	227,975.48
Due from nat'l banks	6, 258, 743. 23	5,834,868.85	5,602,547.82		6,120,964.77
Due from state banks.	2, 108, 646. 93	2,426,684.55	1,703,714.01	1,548,941.96	1,637,895.49
Due from res've ag'ts	9,418,429.51	10, 498, 338. 20	11,597,272.15	12,799,719.88	11,901,734.80
Cash items	<b>150, 320. 0</b> 0	136, 121. 16	115, 376. 68	102,067.78	160, 160, 23
Clear'g-house exchg's	1,361,403.91	1,119,024.05	897, 905. 03	1,151,050.19	1,057,293.64
Bills of other banks	476,745.00	534,612.00	709, 152. 00	510, 952. 00	506, 467. 00
Fractional currency	30, 254, 46	33, 572. 16	18,445.33	14, 394. 69	19,420.70
Specie	6,676,813.30	6, 895, 508, 00	6,869,021.85	6,261,249.95	6,396,039.70
Legal-tender notes	1, 194, 545. 00	1,381,828.00	1,357,242.00	1, 194, 331. 00	1,381,125.00
5% fund with Treas	123,750.00	123,750.00	123,750.00	123,750.00	73,750.00
Due from U.S. Treas	118,690.00	64, 800, 00	45,000.00	63,000.00	102, 300. 00
Total	66, 465, 294. 38	67, 153, 931. 40	66, 794, 849, 87	68.310,858.67	68, 033, 553. 19
I Utal	00, 400, 204, 33	01, 100, 001. 50	00, 184, 0.3. 01	1 00.010,000.01	00,000,000.19

Arranged by States and Reserve Cities—Continued.

#### CITY OF SAN FRANCISCO.

Liabilities.	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	11 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.
Capital stock	\$16,550,000.00	\$16, 350, 000. 00	\$17,850,000.00	\$18,050,000.00	\$18,050,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	8, 311, 700. 00 2, 439, 089. 41	8, 470, 000. 00 2, 267, 075. 74	8, 921, 000. 00 2, 602, 597. 61	8, 920, 811. 26 2, 777, 165. 04	9,047,000.00 2,743,240.57
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	13, 208, 900. 00	13,755,787.50	13, 913, 297. 50	13, 971, 077. 50	14, 854, 412. 50
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co.'s, etc  Due to reserve agents	9, 934, 178. 56 13, 084, 186. 53 6, 320, 073. 13 119, 386. 55	10, 279, 478. 84 13, 587, 162. 04 7, 034, 644. 77 236, 756. 79	11,842,471.70 18,616,242.88 6,673,123.74 198,744.26	11, 891, 212. 63 18, 309, 384. 54 9, 209, 273. 26 53, 097. 58	12, 388, 801. 04 19, 665, 525. 78 9, 119, 036. 90 72, 198. 21
Dividends unpaid	3, 497. 75	8,877.50	4, 559. 00	13,811.00	1, 338. 00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	42, 267, 043, 70 2, 479, 078, 00 17, 594, 55 540, 000, 00	40, 645, 744. 82 1, 452, 708. 19 16, 063. 39 280, 000. 00	45, 885, 655. 96 952, 039. 00 328. 65	46, 809, 005. 78 973, 699. 29 147, 328. 65	51, 101, 059. 37 526, 555. 90 323. 65
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	40, 000. 00 32, 380. 05 16, 350. 00	20, 000, 00 30, 775, 34 550, 00	50, 000. 00 39, 377. 08 238, 350. 00	36, 837. 08 54, 450. 00	34, 347. 90 19, 650. 00
Total	115, 363, 458. 23	114, 435, 624. 92	127,787,787.38	131, 217, 153. 61	137, 623, 489. 82

#### COLORADO.

	10011	1 1043 1	10411-	1071	100 h
	103 banks.	104 banks.	104 banks.	105 banks.	106 banks.
Capital stock	\$5,780,000.00	\$5,845,000.00	\$5,845,000.00	\$5,920,000.00	\$5,992,300.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	2, 240, 800, 00 1, 270, 590, 32	2, 351, 728. 60 970, 211. 47	2, 368, 478. 68 1, 151, 459. 55	2, 355, 978. 68 1, 307, 709. 21	2, 401, 338. 33 1, 084, 583. 23
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	3,797,490.00	3,889,310.00	4, 130, 730. 00	4,211,720.00	4,357,590.00
Due to national banks. Due to state banks Due to trust co.'s, etc Due to reserve agents	691, 379. 04 466, 851. 48 634, 360. 34 2, 680. 83	636, 824. 24 414, 129. 29 670, 927. 71 3, 393. 51	830, 223. 57 323, 936. 46 698, 514. 68 585. 10	609, 672. 65 310, 422. 64 710, 362. 28 7, 770. 10	568, 455. 26 434, 041. 94 724, 713. 51 1, 253. 46
Dividends unpaid	1, 232. 50	13, 330. 00	384.00	344.00	1,275.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	36, 386, 406. 56 518, 101. 10 103, 880. 90 25, 000. 00 62, 484. 09 333, 000. 00 32, 741. 56 15, 016. 85	36, 410, 551. 57 468, 884. 50 88, 949. 79 25, 000. 00 105, 475. 05 173, 500. 00 53, 114. 30 22, 519. 67	37, 508, 116. 19 208, 735. 46 78, 605. 50 25, 000. 00 54, 483. 82 85, 000. 00 38, 296. 85 153. 50	36, 880, 578, 73 198, 069, 04 90, 206, 34 25, 000, 00 23, 085, 00 156, 750, 00 44, 049, 25 123, 41	39, 078, 901. 56 62, 289. 69 94, 170. 73 25, 000. 00 23, 597. 11 348, 250. 00 25, 634. 15 3, 022. 77
Total	52, 362, 015. 57	52, 142, 849. 70	53, 347, 703. 36	52, 851, 841. 33	55, 226, 416. 74

#### CITY OF DENVER.

	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.
Capital stock	\$2,850,000.00	\$2,850,000.00	\$2,850,000.00	\$2,850,000.00	\$2,850,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,735,000.00 1,175,707.08	1,945,000.00 953,020.48	1,945,000.00 1,078,023.28	1,945,000.00 1,252,972.85	2,030,000.00 1,071,984.21
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	2, 464, 845. 00	2, 462, 495. 00	2, 426, 295. 00	2, 441, 395. 00	2, 471, 995. 00
Due to national banks. Due to state banks Due to trust co.'s, etc. Due to reserve agents	11, 403, 421, 25 2, 910, 499, 74 1, 983, 101, 74	10, 958, 550, 17 2, 643, 772, 58 1, 882, 207, 30	11, 521, 401, 25 2, 549, 566, 93 2, 217, 422, 45	10, 882, 403. 06 2, 552, 375. 44 2, 450, 191. 97	9, 287, 179, 22 3, 525, 424, 97 2, 700, 177, 64
Dividends unpaid		15.00	296. 50		65. 50
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	40, 178, 243. 04 1, 093, 218. 73 260, 812. 82 395, 000. 00	41,785,824.23 979,771.36 278,473.90 395,000.00	41, 022, 028. 09 552, 249. 94 626, 145. 56	42,714,797.81 580,454.99 627,239.42	42, 917, 347, 06 544, 576, 18 624, 758, 85
Bills payable	15, 444. 98	19, 801. 38	6, 420. 87	14, 028. 13	10, 044. 56
Total	66, 465, 294. 38	67, 153, 931. 40	66, 794, 849, 87	68, 310, 858. 67	68, 033, 553. 19

#### CITY OF PUEBLO.

Вискителя	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resou <b>rces.</b>	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$3,395,823.07	\$3,002,000.11	\$2,792,537.44	\$3,237,963.56	\$3,229,745.97
Overdrafts	35,887.48	32, 370, 67	38, 354, 72	60,922.59	31, 495, 44
Bonds for circulation	480,000.00	480,000.00	480,000.00	480,000.00	480,000.00
Bonds for deposits	15,000.00	15,000.00	15,000.00	15,000.00	1,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	125,000.00	125,000.00	125,000.00	125,000.00	90,000.00
U. S. bonds on hand	<b></b>	. <b></b>		. <b></b>	
Premiums on bonds	6,000.00	6,000.00	6,000.00	6,000.00	5,400.00
Bonds, securities, etc	2,655,786.94	2,719,134.14	2,683,145,81	2,872,121.39	2,702,222.82
Banking house, etc	14, 465, 50	14, 465, 50	14,465.50	14,465.50	14, 465. 50
Real estate, etc	67, 134, 85	66, 861. 13	66,636.68	66, 589. 48	66, 358. 33
Due from nat'l banks	1,914,362.40	1,741,956,48	2, 129, 601, 03	1,321,043.69	1,431,033.84
Due from state banks	133, 621. 15	162, 568, 72	176, 348, 91	186, 118. 64	125, 691. 29
Due from res've ag'ts	845,008.72	1,012, 121.91	1,001,291.59	870, 337. 03	741,751.32
Cash items	48, 445, 22	39,055.66	12,760.84	7,913.40	20, 481. 65
Clear'g-house exch'gs	22,768.23	37, 156, 67	21,802.01	33, 872, 45	42, 193. 13
Bills of other banks	45,674.00	106, 860, 00	115, 443. 00	87,536.00	87,689.00
Fractional currency	1,723.52	2,532.64	1,795.89	1,539,75	1, 159, 55
Specie	923, 292. 50	967, 207.00	910, 240, 00	868, 789, 48	908, 669, 55
Legal-tender notes	55, 270.00	57,305.00	69,355.00	58,755.00	94,000.00
5% fund with Treas	22,650.00	20,500.00	23, 250.00	23,550.00	16,950.00
Due from U.S. Treas	, 000100	23,050.00		30,500.00	
Total	10,807,913.58	10, 631, 145. 63	10,683,028.42	10, 368, 017. 96	10,090,307.39

#### CONNECTICUT.

	80 banks.	81 banks.	81 banks.	81 banks.	80 banks.			
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks	\$56,592,165.03 107,069.78 12,596,350.00 385,000.00 593,662.50 128,006.11 15,815,390.10 3,139,850.35 286,333.80 1,644,072.84 413,989.53	\$57,570,728.82 \$8,018.58 12,965,600.00 465,000.00 507,862.50 6,000.00 109,762.63 16,010,633.97 3,120,685.64 251,372.80 1,722,885.24 441,504.81	\$57,466,555.52 77,585.91 13,191,600.00 360,000.00 237,250.00 3,000.00 106,583.21 16,557,947.59 3,138,396.07 244,168.13 1,502,729.62	\$58, 338, 408. 59 97, 662. 17 13, 250, 350. 00 359, 000. 00 237, 250. 00 103, 152. 48 17, 376, 751. 83 3, 143, 784. 43 262, 871. 53 1, 318, 265. 73 364, 314. 47	\$59, 838, 046, 47 68, 304, 91 13, 334, 350, 00 224, 500, 00 104, 000, 00 66, 500, 00 111, 598, 71 16, 954, 370, 26 3, 190, 200, 37 254, 332, 14 1, 670, 495, 31 358, 954, 50			
Due from res've ag'ts  Cash items  Clear'g-house exch'gs  Bills of other banks  Fractional currency	11, 180, 342. 03 325, 190. 73 527, 321. 12 804, 348. 00	11, 156, 775, 28 389, 686, 61 347, 384, 50 802, 142, 00 46, 101, 67	11, 248, 971, 57 312, 371, 22 384, 640, 13 895, 664, 00 45, 413, 02	11, 914, 946, 28 426, 758, 69 233, 818, 40 886, 965, 00 39, 470, 59	11,015,064.34 432,222.30 355,343.83 839,105.00 46,813.54			
SpecieLegal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	3,566,690.42 1,399,049.00 601,557.50 87,282.50	3,583,953.91 1,357,368.00 626,417.50 122,582.50	3,700,807.71 1,427,632.00 641,880.00 59,882.50	3,724,446.71 1,341,877.00 615,067.50 66,933.50	3,649,717.08 1,303,054.00 645,866.30 50,332.50			
Total	110, 234, 919. 49	111,692,166.98	111,878,023.16	114, 102, 095, 23	114,513,171.56			

#### DELAWARE.

	27 banks.	27 banks.	27 banks.	27 banks.	27 banks.
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits. U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks.	\$8,596, 409. 86 10,407. 80 1,490. 000. 00 53,000. 00 53,825. 00 33,105. 63 2,690. 866. 30 525,416. 47 100, 639. 83 317,947. 27 88,604. 33	\$8, 845, 409. 65 8, 031. 21 1,500, 000. 00 43, 000. 00 53, 825. 00 31, 865. 63 2, 730, 349. 91 525, 722. 87 100, 831. 09 192, 605. 68 88, 983. 41	\$8, 821, 191, 06 5, 617, 14 1, 527, 500, 00 13, 000, 00 53, 825, 00 31, 355, 63 2, 732, 980, 75 538, 303, 97 54, 945, 72 238, 350, 10 72, 192, 51	\$8, 958, 835. 40 4, 182. 66 1, 527, 500. 00 13, 000. 00 53, 825. 00 31, 355. 63 2, 780, 811. 01 539, 613. 53 55, 049. 39 214, 414. 16 143, 839. 06	\$9, 255, 139, 99 6, 866, 59 1, 545, 500, 00 4, 000, 00 53, 750, 00 29, 689, 21 2, 813, 986, 11 545, 465, 18 53, 622, 32 169, 419, 99 58, 541, 32
Due from res've ag'ts.  Cash Items Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks.  Fractional currency. Specie.  Legal-tender notes.	1,600,415.41	1,444,197.47	1,266,013.21	1,533,073.31	1,681,885.35
	31,165.42	39,166,90	22,521.40	33,751.67	22,424.16
	58,990.51	50,255.10	47,123.12	62,273.65	79,519.80
	72,956.00	51,149.00	61,936.00	71,887.00	78,177.00
	11,382.62	12,697.63	12,700.88	16,164.17	16,183.90
	479,251.10	546,923.45	538,748.00	535,433.55	563,562.17
	237,829.00	192,248.00	234,547.00	233,772.00	197,154.00
5% fund with Treas	71, 200. 00	70, 100, 00	76, 375. 00	75, 025, 00	75,575.00
Due from U. S. Treas	21, 990. 00	19, 120, 00	11, 300. 00	23, 822, 50	10,500.00
Total	16, 545, 502. 55	16, 556, 582, 00	16, 360, 626. 49	16, 907, 728, 69	17,261,062.09

# CITY OF PUEBLO.

T 4 - 1. 11242	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Capital stock	\$500,000.00	\$500,000.00	\$500,000.00	\$500,000.00	\$500,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	380, 000. 00 34, 552. 79	380, 000. 00 29, 693. 08	380, 000. 00 37, 466. 15	380, 000. 00 49, 045. 66	400, 000. 00 26, 335. 72
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	472, 350. 00	478, 050. 00	479, 000. 00	480,000.00	477, 300. 00
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co.'s, etc Due to reserve agents	2, 403, 643. 77 528, 998. 10 532, 787. 77	2, 244, 209. 21 597, 213. 57 496, 367. 95	2, 304, 378. 09 657, 354. 40 528, 472. 66	2,140,699.25 585,697.92 474,923.30	2, 064, 645, 62 545, 837, 52 470, 328, 02
Dividends unpaid					30.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	5, 805, 584. 24 104, 914. 68 34, 785. 48	5,762,732,29 97,399,43 32,425,72	5,685,727.35 57,691.04 42,263.60	5,647, 232. 01 59,508. 85 40, 402. 72	5,519, 436, 59 52, 932, 78 26, 421, 31
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	10, 296. 75	13, 054. 38	10, 675. 13	10, 508. 25	7,039.83
Total	10,807,913.58	10,631,145.63	10, 683, 028. 42	10, 368, 017. 96	10,090,307.39

#### CONNECTICUT.

	80 banks.	81 banks.	81 banks.	81 banks.	80 banks.
Capital stock	\$20, 230, 050. 00	\$20, 242, 550.00	\$20,250,050.00	\$20, 255, 050.00	\$20, 289, 200. 00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	9,706,100.00 5,820,308.95	10, 136, 550. 00 5, 231, 490. 29	10, 136, 550. 00 5, 450, 057. 63	10, 162, 690. 00 5, 670, 577. 52	10, 466, 500, 00 5, 229, 339, 25
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	12, 130, 057. 50	12,622,972.50	12,935,545.00	12,893,875.00	13,099,360.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co.'s, etc  Due to reserve agents	1,090,009.38 163,899.45 3,119,201.97 450,715.69	1, 227, 899. 47 178, 996. 57 3, 587, 425. 67 604, 154. 55	953, 565, 01 263, 829, 67 3, 346, 126, 10 619, 633, 69	857, 354, 00 195, 852, 53 3, 353, 724, 29 454, 054, 66	904, 183, 00 182, 634, 84 3, 346, 316, 85 516, 279, 71
Dividends unpaid	16, 476. 93	18, 251. 13	10, 181. 78	10, 567. 48	49,010.88
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts Ü. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable. Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	56, 066, 453, 99 844, 110, 33 44, 290, 40 128, 000, 00 16, 170, 40 238, 000, 00 94, 048, 31 77, 026, 19	56, 362, 992, 76 813, 301, 59 33, 597, 81 118, 000, 00 50, 760, 50 321, 850, 00 138, 080, 45 3, 293, 69	56, 792, 433, 38 474, 878, 58 63, 323, 89 30, 000, 00 15, 500, 00 495, 000, 00 37, 005, 81 4, 342, 62	59, 208, 272, 95 492, 189, 57 58, 351, 25 30, 000, 00 13, 000, 00 380, 000, 00 55, 674, 06 10, 861, 92	59, 502, 648, 93 244, 153, 40 50, 031, 11 30, 000, 00 13, 000, 00 500, 000, 00 87, 807, 22 2, 706, 37
Total	110, 234, 919. 49	111,692,166.98	111, 878, 023. 16	114, 102, 095. 23	114, 513, 171. 56

#### DELAWARE.

	27 banks.	27 banks.	27 banks.	27 banks.	27 banks.
Capital stock	\$2,348,985.00	\$2,348,985.00	\$2,348,985.00	\$2,348,985.00	\$2,373,985.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,851,500.00 604,782.81	1,934,700.00 501,071.16	1,934,700.00 563,366.40	1,934,700.00 596,798.49	1,940,350.00 554,637.09
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,474,042.50	1,467,162.50	1,517,532.50	1,508,350.00	1,519,980.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co.'s, etc  Due to reserve agents	341,009 41 32,172.93 374,001.69 149,807.96	243, 861, 36 19, 134, 91 381, 063, 57 140, 399, 54	293, 900. 85 27, 324. 91 369, 372. 24 134, 750. 20	264, 249, 66 31, 365, 86 409, 259, 16 153, 582, 34	197, 501, 79 15, 922, 94 387, 963, 48 116, 368, 61
Dividends unpaid	1,142.55	2, 482. 30	1,356.25	1,081.15	1,802.90
Individual deposits U.S. deposits Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed.	9,158,424.48 77,673.02 21,388,89	9,373,074.22 68,038.60 19,052.00	9,011,850.00 34,591.91 22,320.13	9, 486, 589. 22 41, 908. 55 18, 303. 16	10,031,266.75 32,917.99 16,809.44
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	13,000.00 96,000.00 1,556.10 15,21	56, 000. 00 1, 556. 10 . 74	99, 000. 00 1, 556. 10 20. 00	111,000.00 1,556.10	70, 000. 00 1, 556. 10
Total	16, 545, 502. 55	16, 556, 582. 00	16, 360, 626, 49	16, 907, 728, 69	17, 261, 062. 09

# DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA.

D	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1 1909.
Resources.	1 bank.	1 bank.	1 bank.	1 bank.	1 bank.
Loans and discounts	\$940,164.80	\$900,878.93	\$852,231.61	\$833,519.25	\$811,293.56
Overdrafts	101. 12	504.68	86.98	96. 57	52, 62
Bonds for circulation	250,000.00	250,000.00	250,000.00	250,000.00	250,000.00
Bonds for deposits	50,000.00	50,000.00	50,000.00	50,000.00	50,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	109,930.00	109,930.00	109,930.00	149,930.00	117,930.00
U.S. bonds on hand				<b></b>	
Premiums on bonds					
Bonds. securities, etc	335,956.00	335,956.00	336,688.50	388,220.00	378,220.00
Banking house, etc	23,000.00	23,000.00	23,000.00	23,000.00	23,000.00
Real estate, etc	<b></b>	. <b></b>		. <b></b>	
Due from nat'l banks	9,361.51	5,9 <b>39.</b> 99	6,119.45	6,204.95	7,273.32
Due from state banks.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	<b></b>
Due from res've ag'ts	260,047.24	245,840.79	313,888.89	324,298.05	280,304.75
Cash items	4,185.98	7.367.99	3,300.77	1,533,68	3,026.75
Clear'g-house exch'gs	7,592.50	7,304.64	9,733.83	17,690.32	22,178.90
Bills of other banks	530, 00	1,180.00	2,740.00	3,805.00	4,925.00
Fractional currency	517. 17	490.38	256. 92	200.75	360. 67
Specie	108,079.00	133,984.00	140,530,50	123,617.00	156,515.00
Legal-tender notes	33,240.00	22,890.00	18,130.00	18,770.00	20,550.00
5% fund with Treas	12,500.00	12,500.00	12,500.00	12,500.00	12,500.00
Due from U.S. Treas	••••••				
Total	2,145,205.32	2,107,767.40	2,129,137.45	2,203,385.57	2,138,130.57

#### CITY OF WASHINGTON.

	10 banks.	401 1	,		
	TO SULLED.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks	\$17,967,717.03 14,470.15 4,540,000.00 23,782,831.04 20,600.00 211,757.43 2,245,281.36 2,335,547.29 421,551.71 2,431,027.51	\$18,733,197.04 14,072.82 4,915,000.00 230,000.00 1,925,207.38 16,600.00 208,855.86 3,194,211.36 2,339,543.01 437,551.71 2,344,304.90	\$19,481,221.74 15,948.69 5,015,000.00 280,000.00 602,304.34 18,200.00 204,385.86 5,649,098.28 2,338,528.64 434,224.21 2,755,478.77	\$20,778,323.31 38,742.03 5,015,000.00 325,500.00 3,570,639.75 16,600.00 205,031.03 4,009,084.80 2,339,673.01 166,605.39 2,500,565.64	\$20,965,515.97 18,867.92 5,015,000.00 325,500.00 2,742,725.59 79,940.00 203,251.20 3,864,490.02 2,340,343.27 26,605.39 2,668,951.25
Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks Due from res've ag'ts Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks Fractional currency	2,431,027.51 768,934.49 4,104,487.99 163,235.93 658,448.43 62,310.00 12,818.70	2,344,304.90 943,828.06 3,857,573.60 308,378.61 775,251.44 46,325.00 11,048.16	2,755,478.77 996,082.96 3,736,081.36 194,334.98 519,771.79 92,770.00 13,306.31	2,500,565.64 1,205,090.15 3,406,821.05 211,084.30 558,547.31 35,885.00 12,189.24	2,658,951.25 952,384.10 2,733,744.35 255,883.13 605,976.22 34,890.00 9,810.85
Specie	2,463,433.10 388,747.00 223,850.00 20,000.00	2,885,953.67 499,761.00 245,750.00 37,000.00	2,719,534.20 454,949.00 250,750.00	2,634,420.05 480,777.00 225,750.00 25,000.00	2,393,078.80 374,495.00 250,750.00
Total	42,067,049.16	43,969,443.62	45,771,971.13	47,761,329.06	45,852,203.06

#### FLORIDA.

	39 banks.	39 banks.	39 banks.	39 banks.	39 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks.	\$19,006,237.97 273,142.63 3,367,000.00 1,128,000.00 250,112.27 34,000.00 185,673.30 1,688,265.59 837,154.13 273,290.77 1,311,436.63	\$19,694,911.02 180,645.91 3,619,500.00 874,000.00 207,645.00 34,000.00 180,700.93 1,795,384.07 851,592.36 240,841.32 1,812,139.01	\$21,016,271.08 212,013.46 4,081,000.00 766,000.00 155,645.00 151,000.00 175,784.80 1,918,216.54 850,163.25 242,563.25 1,987,258.59	\$21,196,321.66 220,136.46 4,202,240.00 726,000.00 125,645.00 91,000.00 173,680.90 1,636,906.45 853,061.57 246,178.93 1,891,732.47	\$21,020,182.00 201,399.15 4,246,240.00 523,000.00 164,000.00 169,818.38 1,552,101.82 1,023,312.47 139,929.92 1,520,665.36
Due from state banks.	719,634.64	924, 052. 75	1,169,120.59	779,731.44	891,393 25
Due from res've ag'ts	1,970,654.44	2, 588, 294. 00	3,387,853.60	2,820,021.95	2,774,547.85
Cash items	106,958.79	137,849.58	104,593.95	137,140.76	119,228.37
	150,821.41	286,657.59	161,314.13	155,900.50	215,492.55
	293,494.00	355,539.00	424,096.00	323,594.00	297,776.00
	15,891.56	19,549.42	17,150.85	16,442.76	17,665.03
Specie. Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas.	1,018,436.90	1,110,290.69	1,227,615.05	1,169,752.93	1,227,830.55
	519,807.00	554,904.00	599,466.00	587,302.00	542,210.00
	156,355.00	152,680.00	193,852.50	185,564.50	209,194.50
	6,600.00	1,500.00	1,200.00	20.00	339.00
Total	33,312,967.03	35,622,676.65	38,812,178.64	37,538,374.28	36,884,226.20

#### DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA.

T . T	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	1 bank.	1 bank.	1 bank.	1 bank.	1 bank.
Capital stock	\$252,000.00	\$252,000.00	\$252,000.00	\$252,000.00	\$252,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	252, 000. 00 159, 249. 84	252,000 <b>.</b> 00 150,910 <b>.</b> 96	252,000.00 153,613.50	$\begin{array}{c} 252,000.00 \\ 142,528.56 \end{array}$	252,000.00 149,692.95
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	242,600.00	247,000.00	250,000.00	244, 800. 00	246, 800. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co.'s, etc  Due to reserve agents	13, 833, 59 1, 884, 92 20, 607, 50	18,624.54 1,357.73 20,710.50	52, 350, 93 960, 14 20, 814, 00	22, 970. 34 1, 074. 76 20, 918. 00	17, 028. 52 1, 161. 33 20, 918. 00
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	7,776.00 1,025,753.47 127,500.00 42,000.00	7,640.00 1,032,023.67 81,000.00 42,000.00	7,912.00 1,044,986.88 50,000.00 42,000.00	17, 876. 00 1, 027, 217. 91 180, 000. 00 42, 000. 00	7,580.00 1,062,949.77 128,000.00
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	22,000.00	2,500.00	2,500.00	22,000.00	
Total	2,145,205.32	2,107,767.40	2, 129, 137. 45	2,203,385.57	2, 138, 130. 57

#### CITY OF WASHINGTON.

	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.
Capital stock	\$4,950,000.00	\$5,300,000.00	\$5,300,000.00	\$5,300,000.00	\$5,300,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	3,690,000.00 529,272.31	3,932,253.68 442,261.66	4,032,253.68 373,580.27	3,990,856.66 441,195.93	3,990,856.66 442,422.38
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	4,438,997.50	4,773,097.50	4,909,647.50	4,938,447.50	4,847,397.50
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co.'s, etc  Due to reserve agents	2,029,934.00 351,321.22 1,433,532.64 43,675.61	2,427,532.57 483,983.72 1,403,479.54 70,478.07	2,230,253.07 371,490.71 1,960,950.96 35,970.89	1,973,247.49 499,652.70 1,600,368.95 43,331.80	2,244,800.00 421,883.43 1,405,949.97 52,082.89
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	3,367.00 20,150,009.36 2,442,146.59	3, 696, 00 22, 286, 140, 85 1, 305, 273, 76 87, 126, 20 1, 238, 100, 00	4,516.00 22,834,771.27 1,848,351.23 138,569.77 1,598,100.00	1,493.00 21,885,558.82 4,607,144.85 110,525.15 2,299,000.00	2,370.00 21,492,590.00 3,669,303.05 58,999.99 1,893,000.00
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	100,000.00 27,627.24 155,000.00	61,020.07 155,000.00	55,000.00 78,515.78	15,506.21 55,000.00	30, 547. 19
Total	42,067,049.16	43,969,443.62	45,771,971.13	47,761,329.06	45,852,203.06

#### FLORIDA.

	39 banks.	39 banks.	39 banks.	39 banks.	39 banks.
Capital stock	\$4,780,000.00	\$4,780,000.00	\$5,130,000.00	\$5,130,000.00	\$5,130,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,725,500.00 732,631.82	1,858,000.00 587,992.09	1,725,000.00 747,297.78	1,777,000.00 805,339.76	1,804,200.00 741,063.87
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	3,347,957.50	3,584,762.50	4,051,845.00	4, 137, 605. 00	4,241,100.00
Due to national banks. Due to state banks Due to trust co.'s, etc Due to reserve agents	740, 530, 27 1, 217, 072, 62 230, 950, 23 13, 575, 84	1,190,033.85 1,789,145.20 266,941.18 4,313.27	1,327,323.07 2,347,262.35 411,467.43 15,630.46	1,113,464.95 2,037,036.81 398,178.82 499.56	887,777.00 1,488,283.49 332,478.68 15,663.69
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits. U. S. deposits. Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed. Notes rediscounted. Bills payable. Reserved for taxes. Other liabilities.	4,926.00 17,407,438.01 1,124,276.37 185,439.98 65,500.00 685,551.27 1,030,100.00 19,367.12 2,150.00	4,652.00 19,617,160.87 870,422.77 157,068.59 67,000.00 433,956.66 386,500.00 24,568.99 158.68	1,508.50 21,376,723.29 658,370.22 163,313.25 97,000.00 417,610.06 331,500.00 10,202.23 125.00	5, 967. 00 20, 484, 515. 95 637, 478. 31 172, 782. 76 124, 500. 00 362, 652. 47 339, 100. 00 12, 227. 89 25. 00	1,537.50 20,648,941.96 274,399.89 170,147.45 116,500.00 416,982.75 580,600.00 19,397.48
Total	33, 312, 967. 03	35,622,676.65	38,812,178.64	37, 538, 374. 28	36, 884, 226. 20

	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.		
Resources.	97 banks.	99 banks.	100 banks.	100 banks.	100 banks.		
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts.	\$38, 414, 677. 85 1, 209, 905. 84 8, 027, 010. 00 1, 111, 000. 00 896, 767. 67 120, 050. 00 280, 664. 92 999, 341. 82 1, 384, 044. 59 129, 254. 79 2, 420, 269. 23 2, 173, 398. 06 4, 183, 925. 47	\$09, 231, 791. 48 672, 496. 85 8, 188, 510. 00 1, 066, 000. 00 6657, 027. 84 140, 000. 00 270, 718. 11 661, 930. 38 1, 804, 685. 80 135, 411. 81 2, 879, 990. 51 2, 309, 451. 86 5, 210, 249. 65	\$41, 739, 131. 31 602, 664. 86 8, 729, 250. 00 573, 000. 00 390, 930. 00 115, 000. 00 257, 111. 18 708, 620. 65 1, 742, 235. 07 220, 164. 74 2, 096, 082. 70 2, 037, 169. 86 3, 986, 398. 52	\$43, 244, 928, 15 451, 208, 21 8, 788, 250, 00 558, 000, 00 391, 520, 00 105, 000, 00 252, 718, 33 749, 829, 33 2, 049, 101, 82 220, 480, 98 1, 759, 106, 96 1, 463, 906, 39 3, 406, 093, 92	\$46, 407, 169, 78 716, 793, 93 8, 795, 250, 00 407, 000, 00 272, 000, 00 272, 000, 00 244, 309, 95 836, 601, 62 2, 038, 754, 66 225, 817, 74 1, 812, 026, 11 1, 670, 384, 27 3, 532, 128, 33		
Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks Fractional currency	286, 288, 58 692, 904, 39 299, 354, 00 50, 984, 94	264, 301, 93 606, 601, 35 365, 865, 00 66, 976, 17	233, 361, 80 454, 945, 35 492, 042, 00 62, 644, 56	186, 294, 75 392, 254, 67 469, 717, 00 56, 844, 72	221, 622, 31 606, 414, 16 398, 973, 00 57, 653, 99		
Specie Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	1,741,279,48 1,252,755.00 380,406.03 22,359.30	1,747,184.84 1,168,006.00 373,369.55 30,777.45	1,750,170.30 1,361,071.00 410,877.44 25,033.50	1,511,060.82 1,169.062.00 402,973.71 30,719.53	1,682,306.65 1,045,102.00 405,310.50 25,869.26		
Total	66,047,641.96	67,851,346.58	67,987,904.84	67,659,071.29	71, 511, 438. 26		

#### CITY OF SAVANNAH.

	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$2,516,980.01	\$2,380,752,27	\$2,577,210,85	\$2,529,090,89	\$2,584,799.62
Overdrafts	8, 280, 04	1,530.39	324. 42	6, 125. 23	242.10
Bonds for circulation	650,000.00	650,000.00	650,000.00	650,000.00	650,000.00
Bonds for deposits	300,000.00	290,000.00	260,000.00	260,000.00	176,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits	50,000.00	50,000.00	50,000.00	50,000.00	
U. S. bonds on hand	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	<b></b>			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
Premiums on bonds	22,837.50	15, 500.00	14, 200. 00	13,700.00	8, 355. 81
Bonds, securities, etc	33,477.00	32, 227.00	28, 500.00	28,500.00	28, 500. 00
Banking house, etc	30,700.00	30,700.00	30,700.00	30,700.00	30,700.00
Real estate, etc	. <b></b>				
Due from nat'l banks	156, 785. 84	166, 124. 59	171,004.27	87, 439. 16	75,344.43
Due from state banks.	57, 454. 63	141,878.26	97, 970. 78	33,823.01	51, 597. 46
Due from res've ag'ts	<b>1</b> 65, 829. 69	383, 199, 72	270, 593. 45	130,006.85	225, 663. 04
Cash items	81.61	2,947.40	95. 70	24, 62	1
Clear'g-house exch'gs	38,086.55	_,			29,721.32
Bills of other banks	39, 496, 00	38,111.00	79, 119, 00	30, 144, 00	64,341.00
Fractional currency	2, 222, 48	3, 326, 12	3, 430, 24	5,669,47	1,391.40
. * 1	112, 784, 50	206, 952, 00	155, 347, 50	193, 347, 00	99,769.00
Specie Legal-tender notes	10,000.00	44, 500, 00	24,000.00	17, 500, 00	9,700.00
5% fund with Treas	32,500.00	32,500.00	32,500.00	32,500.00	32,500.00
Due from U. S. Treas	6,000.00	02,000.00	52, 500.00	o2, ooo. oo	52, 500.00
Due nom C.B. Fleas	0,000.00	•••••			•••••
Total	4, 233, 515. 85	4, 470, 248. 75	4, 444, 996. 21	4,098,570.23	4,068,625.18

#### HAWAII.

	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand.	\$985, 600. 48 11, 425. 61 285, 750. 00 35, 400. 00 288, 561. 00	\$998, 404. 49 10, 300. 98 285, 750. 00 35, 400. 00 288, 561. 00	\$1,193,412.01 9,338.53 285,750.00 135,400.00 288,561.00	\$1,140,732.66 6,829.20 294,250.00 135,400.00 288,561,00	\$1,114,839.71 12,676.73 294,250.00 235,400.00 288,561.00
Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc	7,430.28 83,675.94 13,633.26	6, 560. 28 79, 966. 49 11, 313. 06	7,997.78 77,317.52 11,293.04	8,167.78 83,814.19 11,703.04	$\begin{array}{c} 10,060.28 \\ 96,218.72 \\ 11,263.26 \end{array}$
Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts	5, 028, 86 40, 405, 72 279, 959, 72	9, 537, 56 59, 152, 47 93, 509, 22	1,870,56 82,665,31 152,865,38	4,767.54 83,382.16 478,044.66	2, 235. 25 88, 626. 12 405, 865. 17
Cash items	3,934.75 1,172.00 368.23	14,033.79 108.00 178.16	13,824.41 1,039.00 668.97	8, 272. 90 2, 035. 00 1, 371. 90	15, 287. 98 1,090. 00 394. 90
Specie	350, 095, 90 120, 00 14, 287, 50	450, 012, 10 45, 00 14, 287, 50 14, 584, 03	487, 269, 90 70, 00 1, 787, 50	358, 536, 80 310, 00 2, 212, 50	381, 547, 40 120, 00 962, 50
Total	2, 406, 849. 25	2, 371, 704. 13	2,751,130.91	2,908,391.33	2,959,399.02

#### GEORGIA.

*	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	June 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Lia bilities.	97 banks.	99 banks.	100 banks.	100 banks.	100 banks.
Capital stock	\$10, 465, 918.00	\$10,671,725.00	\$10,651,500.00	\$10,831,500.00	\$10,831,500.00
Surplus fund	5, 533, 093. 78	5, 672, 719. 44	5, 766, 819. 44	5, 770, 819. 44	5, 845, 411. 11
Undivided profits Nat'l-bank circulation.	2, 284, 589, 40 7, 953, 015, 00	2,048,482.37 8,054,860.00	2, 399, 577. 91 8, 631, 345. 00	2,634,001.13 8,718,602.50	2, 237, <b>94</b> 2. 78 8, 753, <b>7</b> 35. 00
State-bank circulation. Due to national banks. Due to state banks Due to trust co.'s, etc Due to reserve agents	1, 377, 994, 35 2, 684, 929, 13 235, 859, 92 330, 202, 76	1, 931, 535, 72 2, 977, 389, 83 270, 343, 28 259, 480, 79	1, 581, 037. 14 2, 179, 675. 75 232, 302. 91 350, 677. 52	1, 123, 462, 22 1, 905, 594, 32 251, 940, 97 181, 238, 91	1, 131, 388. 75 2, 188, 551. 74 132, 705. 84 108, 618. 80
Dividends unpaid	1, 192. 50 30, 533, 194. 25 1, 616, 767. 52 233, 323. 67 344, 000. 00 1, 001, 842. 14 1, 411, 640. 00 11, 702. 00 28, 377. 54	19, 506. 00 33, 161, 199. 06 1, 164, 249. 09 302, 723. 63 156, 000. 00 458, 052. 32 675, 500. 00 10, 920. 40 516, 659. 65	29, 633. 00 33, 189, 048. 53 546, 083. 79 246, 192. 66 47, 000. 00 572, 826. 79 1, 507, 700. 00 10, 097. 10 16, 387. 30	3,782.00 31,428,460.79 549,054.87 232,701.43 72,000.00 1,009,270.42 2,919,700.00 10,500.00 16,442.29	9, 694. 00 33, 891, 043. 56 103, 873. 56 349, 989. 04 60, 000. 00 1, 617, 038. 12 4, 227, 200. 00 12, 737. 50 10, 008. 46
Total	66,047,641.96	67,851,346.58	67, 987, 904. 84	67,659,071.29	71, 511, 438. 26

# CITY OF SAVANNAH.

	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.
Capital stock	\$750,000.00	\$750,000.00	\$750,000.00	\$750,000.00	\$750,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	450, 000. 00 145, 465. 94	450, 000. 00 135, 769. 07	450, 000. 00 163, 276. 15	500, 000. 00 120, 653. 54	500, 000. 00 112, 457. 37
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	649, 995. 00	627, 900. 00	637, 600. 00	647, 000. 00	650, 000. 00
Due to national banks.	223, 922. 54	292, 910. 69	358, 042. 76	181, 404. 72	189, 871. 44
Due to state banks Due to trust co.'s, etc	203, 833. 34 79, 979. 61	166, 770. 00 553, 018. 55	191, 010. 92 208, 825. 59	113, 695. 73 130, 953. 87	108, 953. 75 122, 205. 19
Due to reserve agents Dividends unpaid	6.00	68. 50	41.00	12, 541. 00	86.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	1,089,614.50 273,831.33 75,199.94 50,000.00	1,004,769.74 239,014.54 95,265.13 50,000.00	1, 228, 829. 18 255, 820. 58 49, 033. 00 50, 000. 00	1, 030, 189. 25 239, 188. 20 65, 926. 89 50, 000. 00	1,043,810.10 102,523.64 66,419.42
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	238, 667. 65 3, 000. 00	104, 762. 53	102, 517. 03	257, 017. 03	419, 298-27 3, 000-00
Total	4, 233, 515. 85	4, 470, 248. 75	4, 444, 996. 21	4, 098, 570. 23	4,068,625.18

#### HAWAII.

	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.			
Capital stock	\$610,000.00	\$610,000.00	\$610,000.00	\$610,000.00	\$610,000.00			
Surplus fund Undivided profits	142, 250. 84 31, 275. 28	151,684.06 11,083.95	152, 330. 76 29, 079. 32	152, 330. 76 32, 245. 23	159, 412. 60 21, 078. 19			
Nat'l-bank circulation.	256, 247. 50	269, 447. 50	240, 747. 50	237, 247. 50	251, 947. 50			
State-bank circulation. Due to national banks.	3, 254. 50	9, 149. 71	1, 184. 73	705.74	730. 43			
Due to state banks Due to trust co.'s, etc	14,610.09	1,937.51	10, 288. 57		549. 10			
Due to reserve agents Dividends unpaid	153.00	624.00	294.00	254.00	205. 00			
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	941, 947. 73 174, 229. 32 193, 680. 99	976, 321. 84 331, 455. 56	1,204,197.27 52,804.48 408,004.28	1,328,569.32 246,032.01 258,106.77	1, 363, 644. 81 318, 429. 14 205, 752. 25			
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes	10,000.00	10,000.00	10,000.00					
Other liabilities	29, 200. 00		32, 200. 00	42,900.00	27,650.00			
Total	2, 406, 849. 25	2, 371, 704. 13	2,751,130.91	2,908,391.33	2,959,399.02			

D	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.		
Resources.	40 banks.	41 banks.	42 banks.	43 banks.	45 banks.		
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks	\$9, 380, 204. 99 311, 370. 18 1, 169, 750. 00 517, 500. 00 65, 000. 00 5, 000. 00 51, 074. 25 1, 386, 280. 75 653, 301. 21 180, 528. 33 689, 690. 18 525, 789, 94	\$10, 131, 533, 92 247, 541, 24 1, 195, 000, 00 512, 500, 00 44, 000, 00 50, 232, 90 1, 157, 571, 47 668, 231, 39 191, 922, 91 724, 998, 30 371, 764, 59	\$11, 310, 645. 62 239, 217. 38 1, 370, 000. 00 365, 000. 00 51, 000. 00 50, 335. 78 1, 069, 382. 98 608, 216. 19 198, 644. 11 686, 105. 86 403. 864. 49	\$11, 350, 323, 73 337, 917, 73 1, 400, 000, 00 365, 000, 00 51, 000, 00 50, 987, 07 1, 111, 465, 42 708, 942, 03 207, 536, 49 1, 084, 073, 19 541, 924, 65	\$11, 612, 507. 80 317, 475. 73 1, 533, 750. 00 245, 000. 00 48, 872. 71 1, 283, 288. 27 203, 411. 52 833, 200. 5 561, 934. 68		
Due from reserve agt's.  Cash items	2, 487, 250, 17 71, 147, 63 49, 192, 79 105, 593, 00 7, 079, 82	2, 616, 920, 04 82, 153, 83 42, 113, 84 110, 888, 00 9, 044, 41	2, 543, 363, 05 92, 944, 00 70, 964, 89 124, 484, 00 11, 095, 30	3, 135, 662, 39 73, 997, 94 50, 711, 93 105, 613, 00 8, 767, 51	3, 260, 501, 20 109, 493, 62 53, 971, 81 101, 198, 00 9, 082, 47		
Specie	1,025,668.39 123,579.00 56,087.50 1,100.00	1,089,128.71 120,909.00 57,805.00	$1,274,953.84 \\ 146,437.00 \\ 67,100.00 \\ 1,500.00$	1, 138, 502, 26 109, 401, 00 62, 650, 00 3, 052, 50	$1, 192, 740. 11 \\ 88, 226. 00 \\ 70, 237. 50 \\ 1, 000. 00$		
Total	18, 862, 188. 13	19, 425, 259. 55	20, 775, 254. 49	21,897,528.84	22, 359, 459. 43		

#### ILLINOIS.

11111010.							
	397 banks.	398 banks.	398 banks.	405 banks.	406 banks.		
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits. U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks.	1, 823, 531, 15 21, 681, 600, 00 4, 717, 000, 00 1, 589, 884, 06 411, 810, 00 642, 128, 24 23, 807, 620, 13 4, 793, 770, 46 650, 787, 37 3, 671, 269, 77 1, 402, 591, 37	1,790,638.65 21,960,300.00 4,572,000.00 1,536,226.75 464,620.00 625,660.50 25,237,473.84 4,927,772.97 728,154.13 3,665,952.41 1,658,113.75	\$137, 399, 115. 44 1, 480, 649. 61 22, 791, 200. 00 3, 997, 000. 00 940, 139. 75 772, 410. 00 603, 534. 16 25, 289, 608. 93 5, 006, 794. 03 711, 234. 82 3, 044, 662. 80 1, 595, 822. 38	1, 738, 399, 72 3, 152, 700, 00 3, 997, 000, 00 1, 137, 799, 75 743, 910, 00 602, 673, 26 26, 004, 736, 12 5, 108, 892, 67 716, 570, 12 3, 439, 860, 18 1, 665, 561, 09	\$140, 420, 446. 59 1, 876, 065. 36 23, 468, 950. 00 2, 607, 500. 00 772, 595. 75 1, 080, 410. 00 563, 888. 43 26, 914, 002. 80 5, 187, 476. 15 758, 605. 80 4, 087, 587. 95 2, 088, 165. 90		
Due from reserve agt's. Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks. Fractional currency Specie	668, 673. 70 514, 642. 95 1, 509, 161. 00 101, 114. 76 10, 096, 980. 70	29, 626, 259, 41 654, 461, 61 431, 305, 57 1, 658, 652, 00 113, 406, 22 10, 322, 358, 98	26, 334, 910. 68 573, 732. 79 440, 550. 52 1, 618, 551. 00 107, 793. 53 10, 022, 160. 51	28,670,148.13 633,264.85 336,855.08 1,555,705.00 113,981.74 10,086,288.88	31,765,373.03 710,405.33 688,228.90 1,343,411.00 114,354.14 9,865,589.54		
Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas Total	1,058,804.40 22,245.36	3, 359, 693, 00 1, 030, 587, 50 40, 169, 84 248, 447, 164, 59	3, 430, 119. 00 1, 109, 595. 00 29, 721. 26 247, 299, 306. 21	3, 462, 942. 00 1, 122, 429. 80 24, 327. 22 253, 022, 176. 73	3, 274, 078. 00 1, 154, 317. 50 26, 436. 26 258, 767, 588. 43		

#### CITY OF CHICAGO.

	14 banks.	14 banks.	14 banks.	14 banks.	13 banks.
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other bd's for deposits U.S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks.	76, 345, 72 12, 804, 000, 00 237, 000, 00 2, 166, 587, 58 2, 000, 00 352, 180, 35 26, 346, 620, 75 2, 283, 291, 38 85, 656, 38 64, 347, 291, 55	\$249, 925, 411. 34 69, 210. 72 14, 036, 000. 00 242, 000. 00 1, 810, 559. 36 512, 000. 00 366, 163. 30 27, 818, 930. 75 2, 329, 120. 35 84, 583. 12 61, 748, 855. 64	42, 657, 20 14, 677, 000, 00 580, 000, 00 802, 777, 08 522, 000, 00 268, 249, 70 23, 306, 909, 56 5, 067, 673, 50 80, 482, 11 50, 054, 202, 78	\$261, 360, 082. 42 92, 546, 70 14, 677, 000. 00 605, 000. 00 767, 777. 08 522, 000. 00 267, 749. 70 23, 392, 338. 57 5, 166, 033. 15 80, 076. 43 53, 992, 931. 35	\$262, 662, 487. 84 126, 035. 13 15, 283, 000. 00 262, 000. 00 1, 136, 783. 30 1, 086, 000. 00 253, 815. 34 24, 770, 641. 16 5, 180, 745. 22 72, 071. 16 52, 979, 466. 42
Due from state banks. Due from reserve agt's. Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks Fractional currency	· ·	9,441,906.92 184,584.30 11,081,605.70 1,318,216.00 54,299.39	9, 590, 959. 86 132, 916. 53 10, 937, 748. 27 1, 295, 680. 00 39, 450. 93	9,600,120.66 114,237.28 12,782,266.21 1,555,300.00 46,013.28	229, 244, 23 14, 434, 310, 53 1, 513, 420, 00 45, 972, 80
Specie	522, 490. 00	49,610,488.77 29,891,517.00 699,600.00 1,325,700.00	48, 636, 121, 55 31, 698, 791, 00 730, 052, 50 1, 141, 500, 00	51,665,030.05 29,792,727.00 733,552.50 829,600.00	48, 332, 553. 00 28, 311, 402. 00 764, 055. 00 1, 405, 000. 00
Total	441, 956, 416. 18	462, 550, 752. 66	451, 834, 142. 70	468, 042, 382. 38	469, 218, 118. 28

#### IDAHO

			-		
T ! . 1 !!!!	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	40 banks.	41 banks.	42 banks.	43 banks.	45 banks.
Capital stock	\$1,935,000.00	\$1,995,000.00	\$2,260,000.00	\$2,290,000.00	\$2,369,500.00
Surplus fund	922,000.00	981,802.95	982,802.95	982,802.95	1,051,800.00
Undivided profits	513, 318.95	300, 511.78	394,964.91	460, 500. 44	396, 487. 05
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,130,715.00	<b>1,</b> 143,930.00	<b>1,</b> 342,550.00	1,346,470.00	1,510,760.0 <b>0</b>
Due to national banks.	541, 144, 61	642,523.43	685, 889. 47	1,169,219.33	1,013,432.90
Due to State banks	636,959.19	655, 498. 91	743, 425. 54	841,027.56	716, 434. 75
Due to trust co.'s, etc	33, 443. 74	38,974.28	40,309.38	40,633.79	42,906.41
Due to reserve agents	8, 102. 78	27, 365, 85	11,334.39	11,725.68	27.77
Dividends unpaid	250.00	1,375.00	30.00		3,270.00
Individual deposits	12, 497, 958. 58	12,997,419.12	13,836,970.90	14,276,058.80	14,898,614.42
U. S. deposits	421,642.14	419,893.66	262, 421. 56	265, 856.13	57,990.83
Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	148, 804. 64	122,317.24	131,958.16	117, 284. 16	165, 905. 30
Notes rediscounted	•••••	5,000.00	5,000.00	8,200.00	8,000.00
Bills payable	68, 418. 50 780. 00	57,918.50 5,000.00	70,000.00	60,000.00	120,000.00
Other liabilities	3,650.00	30, 728, 33	7,597.23	27,750.00	4,330.00
Total	18,862,188.13	19, 425, 259, 55	20,775,254.49	21,897,528.84	22, 359, 459. 43

#### ILLINOIS.

	397 banks.	398 banks.	398 banks.	405 banks.	406 banks.		
Capital stock	\$28,638,500.00	\$28,487,500.00	\$28,470,000.00	\$28,941,250.00	\$29,078,350.00		
Surplus fund	13, 505, 424. 29	13,919,952.73	13,996,232.73	13,989,502.73	14,519,984.91		
Undivided profits	6,357,650.47	5, 462, 536. 15	5,901,628.19	6, 420, 880. 90	5,671,623.31		
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	21,504,957.50	21,585,177.50	22,537,027.50	22,861,992.50	23, 331, 515.00		
Due to national banks.	1.979, 154, 41	2,079,847.64	1,648,949.71	2, 120, 734, 93	2,368,538.06		
Due to State banks	6,825,284.00	7,695,486.95	6,050,605.18	6,688,326.20	8, 205, 593, 72		
Due to trust co.'s, etc	892,645.51	946, 102. 32	830, 507, 40	722, 878. 21	1,333,610.24		
Due to reserve agents	40,249.98	53, 368, 49	36,947.24	30, 441. 26	47, 439. 18		
Dividends unpaid	28, 880. <b>52</b>	69,846.37	50,334.62	34, 164. 62	38,677.90		
Individual deposits	<b>156</b> , 295, 872, 86	161,308,788,20	161,965,459.59	165, 542, 802, 92	170,210,240.03		
U. S. deposits	6, 438, 839.66	5,869,823.56	4,774,476.94	4, 762, 830. 87	3,162,918.93		
Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers		143, 151, 92	175,283.49	117,233.28	148, 494, 08		
Bonds borrowed	392,500.30	392,500.00	301,500.00	296, 500.00	213,000.00		
Notes rediscounted	45, 956. 47	34, 344. 19	62,803.42	74, 187. 27	60, 267. 20		
T	40= 000 00	0.40 #0# 00		000 500 00	0== == .00		
Bills payable	427,000.00	248, 531.00	450,000.00	328, 500. 00	255, 574. 00		
Reserved for taxes	31,113.05	83,407.43	20,391.30	24,783.32	33,978.36		
Other liabilities	23,379.63	66,800.14	27,158.90	65, 167. 72	87,783.51		
Total	243,616,966.51	248, 447, 164. 59	247, 299, 306. 21	253,022,176.73	258,767,588.43		

#### CITY OF CHICAGO.

	14 banks.	14 banks.	14 banks.	14 banks.	13 banks.
Capital stock	\$27,650,000.00	\$27,650,000.00	\$27,650,000.00	\$27,650,000.00	\$29,650,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	17,559,500.00 8,515,605.29	18,610,000.00 7,480,734.76	18,610,000.00 7,566,284.30	18,610,500.00 8,295,235.04	17,111,000.00 7,583,771.78
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	11,674,700.00	12,569,395.00	13,072,700.00	13, 113, 995. 00	13, 405, 997. 50
Due to national banks.	137,958,846.52	154, 496, 080. 54	144, 870, 055. 16	153, 108, 567, 02	141, 797, 400. 71
Due to State banks	54, 523, 476. 19	59, 450, 126. 27	55, 383, 527. 06	57, 118, 862. 36	56, 884, 232. 44
Due to trust co.'s, etc	15,832,015.33	18, 420, 767. 69	19,241,832.78	19, 157, 529. 13	17,207,661.67
Due to reserve agents					
Dividends unpaid	4, 162, 00	6,680.00	7,096.00	32,811.50	4,262.00
Individual deposits	164, 487, 813. 46	161,015,425.80	163,221,853.34	168,640,611.38	183, 284, 608. 35
U. S. deposits	1,738,825.05	1,272,700.17	847,007.17	922, 448. 82	855, 107. 72
Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers		120,919.49	146,738.61	97, 425. 72	28,271.76
Bonds borrowed	1,296,000.00	1,201,000.00	1,051,000.00	1,051,000.00	1,051,000.00
Notes rediscounted					
Bills payable					 
Reserved for taxes	453, 618. 18	256, 922. 94	166,048.28	243, 396. 61	354, 246. 28
Other liabilities	<b>-</b>				558.07
Total	441,956,416.18	462, 550, 752, 66	451,834,142.70	468,042,382.38	469, 218, 118, 28

# Abstract of Reports since September 23, 1908,

#### INDIANA.

D	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	239 banks.	242 banks.	243 banks.	245 banks.	249 banks.
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks	\$80, 576, 553. 15 570, 352. 78 15, 275, 120. 00 2, 841, 000. 00 1, 248, 051. 00 279, 070. 00 371, 287. 38 11, 500, 519. 29 2, 388, 711. 62 411, 779. 61 3, 442, 249. 68 838, 501. 97	\$79, \$16, \$02, 77 461, 654, 40 15, 547, 970, 00 2, 641, 000, 00 1, 195, 721, 00 382, 370, 00 342, 330, 20 12, 012, 959, 06 2, 419, 417, 42 404, 658, 67 3, 274, 323, 19 800, 496, 09	\$82, 161, 268, 29 485, 790, 18 16, 119, 960, 00 1, 460, 000, 00 883, 785, 00 381, 566, 74 12, 262, 796, 77 2, 459, 566, 14 392, 482, 13 3, 113, 197, 00 840, 997, 53	\$83, 388, 787. 28 615, 288. 59 16, 202, 960. 00 700, 797. 50 788, \$40. 00 332, 232. 09 12, 594, 045. 08 2, 482, 584. 77 423, 964. 59 3, 206, 240. 5 788, 205. 42	\$84, 332, 787. 21 601, 597. 92 16, 727, 610. 00 971, 000. 00 414, 850. 00 316, 142. 29 13, 112, 795. 89 2, 502, 097. 67 440, 170. 22 4, 314, 859. 12 811, 281. 90
Due from res've ag'ts Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks Fractional currency	18, 919, 621, 43 493, 013, 97 186, 322, 11 1, 334, 823, 00 71, 602, 10	17, 558, 283, 04 506, 819, 27 169, 728, 47 1, 316, 671, 00 78, 314, 54	16, 043, 130. 30 486, 781. 64 199, 766. 55 1, 528, 765. 00 65, 433. 08	16, 952, 909. 87 408, 646. 89 164, 438. 51 1, 406, 440. 00 69, 287. 20	19, 742, 154, 26 495, 221, 47 248, 887, 48 1, 425, 951, 00 70, 437, 75
Specie	6, 605, 293, 18 2, 183, 230, 00 743, 071, 40 49, 697, 70	6, 881, 322, 08 2, 220, 977, 00 741, 688, 59 65, 599, 40	6, 990, 948, 93 2, 341, 458, 00 775, 929, 40 38, 142, 00	6, 908, 780, 43 2, 107, 445, 00 761, 503, 80 34, 543, 50	6, 698, 277. 82 2, 172, 936. 00 810, 575. 20 22, 922. 95
Total	150, 329, 871. 37	148, 845, 105. 19	149, 611, 094. 68	151,777,760.32	157, 030, 766. 15

#### CITY OF INDIANAPOLIS.

	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks	\$22, 963, 912, 91 2, 978, 23 4, 918, 180, 00 504, 000, 00 717, 655, 46 44, 540, 00 62, 541, 22 4, 984, 644, 99 1, 047, 227, 98 80, 658, 26 3, 155, 815, 96	\$22, 795, 623, 60 1, 407, 79 4, 945, 400, 00 479, 000, 00 61, 080, 00 61, 312, 27 5, 161, 398, 80 1, 046, 783, 93 80, 658, 26 3, 104, 429, 62	\$22,725,096.71 7,528.66 5,227,440.00 430,000.00 434,355.00 166,640.00 55,064.68 5,086,841.97 1,046,872.43 80,658.26 3,604,675.40	\$21,971,511.68 4,468.25 5,222,240.00 490,500.00 359,355.00 106,480.00 57,240.20 5,277,046.47 1,046,872.43 80,658.26 4,148,826.61	\$24, 196, 760, 92 1, 987, 44 5, 341, 740, 00 353, 000, 00 203, 680, 00 43, 229, 40 6, 078, 432, 56 1, 046, 872, 43 80, 658, 26 4, 524, 180, 52
Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks Fractional currency	2,027,781.91 4,254,083.47 72,939.11 698,790.39 847,587.00 13,729.55	1, 683, 050, 36 4, 936, 234, 29 99, 714, 93 698, 520, 93 710, 791, 00 16, 384, 98	1, 650, 386. 09 3, 215, 342. 57 49, 186. 58 1, 027, 816. 08 849, 670. 00 16, 052. 35	1, 633, 640, 61 5, 509, 334, 06 85, 284, 37 592, 328, 81 736, 929, 00 14, 714, 64	1,898,098,12 5,046,404,01 155,896,68 758,819,39 730,452,00 11,554,13
Specie	3, 552, 420, 55 1, 005, 170, 00 235, 909, 00 11, 013, 00	3,776,234.90 909,100.00 235,870.00 12,941.00	3, 436, 304, 00 953, 565, 00 251, 222, 00 4, 500, 00	3, 488, 078. 80 981, 890. 00 250, 762. 00 19, 000. 00	3, 222, 331, 95 941, 600, 00 251, 387, 00 21, 101, 00
Total	<b>51</b> , 201, 578. 99	51, 531, 395. 96	50, 319, 217. 78	52,077,161.19	55, 083, 185. 81

#### IOWA.

	307 banks.	310 banks.	309 banks.	310 banks.	310 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks	1, 544, 359, 95 13, 318, 010, 00 2, 357, 500, 00 465, 420, 00 95, 140, 00 417, 673, 74 4, 931, 869, 11 3, 290, 982, 84 827, 963, 42 3, 423, 591, 56 1, 546, 571, 41	\$89, 455, 658. 14 1, 556, 221. 42 13, 655, 060, 00 2, 190, 970, 00 429, 662, 50, 00 423, 766, 21 5, 489, 079, 62 889, 745, 58 4, 725, 930, 33 1, 487, 463, 92	\$94, 584, 873. 59 1, 428, 036, 70 14, 303, 610, 00 14, 087, 500, 00 273, 212. 50 705, 770, 00 394, 927, 55 5, 748, 670, 63 3, 376, 346, 71 839, 685, 26 4, 529, 025, 41 1, 701, 390, 37	\$94, 703, 436. 43 1, 481, 585. 66 14, 424, 110. 00 864, 500. 00 282, 765. 00 392, 522. 99 5, 992, 571. 85 3, 431, 653. 77 865, 276. 12 4, 480, 072, 52 1, 684, 933. 26	\$95, 578, 972. 00 1, 588, 419, 53 14, 622, 769, 00 320, 500, 00 128, 765, 00 724, 409, 00 365, 757, 29 6, 350, 739, 530, 739, 530, 739, 530, 739, 530, 739, 530, 739, 742, 64 1, 382, 125, 36
Due from reserve ag'ts. Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks. Fractional currency. Specie. Legal-tender notes. 5% tund with Treas. Due from U. S. Treas.	650, 588. 00 63, 176. 99 5, 409, 207. 32 1, 706, 483. 00 644, 873. 73 42, 355. 00	19,778,724.88 525,547.23 244,063.04 866,047.00 61,902.58 5,944,273.45 1,742,083.00 644,727.03 23,147.50	17,947,733.35 777,125.61 310,155.05 900,390.00 63,882.57 6,041,174.85 2,024,640.00 693,208.95 14,969.50	17, 488, 060, 42 456, 382, 73 289, 638, 64 751, 333, 00 57, 255, 38 5, 974, 228, 31 1, 672, 165, 00 694, 463, 35 12, 386, 70	16, 330, 749. 00 586, 754. 32 297, 999. 40 680, 573. 00 59, 562. 41 5, 810, 246. 34 1, 633, 060. 00 706, 202. 45 5, 457. 20
Total	144, 111, 156. 80	153, 823, 595. 00	157,746,328.57	156, 564, 801. 13	155, 445, 743. 60

#### INDIANA.

T 1-1-1141	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	239 banks.	242 banks.	243 banks.	245 banks.	249 banks.
Capital stock	\$19,820,500.00	\$20,045,500.00	\$20,128,000.00	\$20, 274, 275.00	\$20, 566, 242.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	6,944,077.48 2,726,547.02	7, 209, 188, 92 2, 242, 412, 52	7, 258, 350. 04 2, 622, 435. 86	7, 435, 278. 05 2, 841, 411. 55	7, 614, 395, 30 2, 535, 487, 62
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	15,182,007.50	15,313,907.50	16,005,005.00	16,044,340.00	16,611,940.00
Due to national banks. Due to State banks Due to trust co.'s, etc Due to reserve agents.	1,918,567.25 3,346,150.77 1,281,743.70 8,617.32	1,813,821.88 3,776,170.15 1,402,570.41 8,578.05	1,850,545,43 3,115,937,28 1,545,849,32 14,271,40	1,653,650.18 3,118,253.78 1,565,049.60 14,772.19	2, 462, 259, 70 3, 995, 431, 93 1, 658, 627, 52 10, 526, 87
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits. U. S. deposits. Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed. Notes rediscounted. Bills payable Reserved for taxes. Other liabilities	5,773.30 94,595,710.05 3,752,303.19 126,549.05 560,550.00 3,000.00 17,000.00 21,445.87 19,328.87	21, 065, 50 92, 919, 078, 00 3, 329, 846, 94 90, 602, 67 526, 950, 00 46, 723, 36 32, 250, 00 44, 600, 87 21, 838, 42	10,018.25 94,449,035.43 1,939,052.10 112,712.21 339,050.00 18,832.66 128,851.50 65,413.40 7,734.80	12, 849, 41 96, 119, 153, 21 1, 943, 580, 74 108, 886, 22 314, 050, 00 64, 777, 53 127, 394, 50 27, 107, 53 112, 930, 83	14, 471. 28 99, 896, 954. 94 1, 053, 784. 95 120, 178. 52 275, 900. 00 28, 700. 00 46, 794. 76 70, 370. 76
Total	150,329,871.37			151,777,760.32	157,030,766.15

#### CITY OF INDIANAPOLIS.

	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.
Capital stock	\$5,600,000.00	\$5,600,000.00	\$5,600,000.00	\$5,600.000.00	\$5,800,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	2,065,000.00 1,282,839.35	2,255,000.00 1,100,398.45	2,255,000.00 1,204,259.09	2, 255, 000. 00 1, 272, 066. 97	2, 233, 000. 00 1, 257, 004. 82
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	4,918,172.50	4,894,695.00	5,189,287.50	5, 187, 037. 50	5,304,530.00
Due to national banks. Due to State banks Due to trust co.'s, etc Due to reserve agents Dividends unpaid	8,051,716.76 5,048,550.62 1,664,742.15 23,707.87 236.00	8,038,505.68 4,861,948.85 2,174,605.51 2,593.55 570.50	7, 267, 088, 19 3, 776, 533, 15 1, 718, 983, 50 7, 228, 99 464, 50	7,826,032.19 3,965,930.28 1,965,106.09 10,627.03 253.00	9,475,423.02 5,278,631.58 1,948,966.96 6,841.51 791.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	19,751,919.49 550,531.61 582,822.14 1,657,660.00	20,079,482.07 532,678.39 262,479.78 1,714,560.00	19,584,173,47 568,124,69 250,716,87 2,867,460,00	20, 304, 797. 59 544, 774. 87 271, 133. 17 2, 865, 200. 00	$\begin{array}{c} 20,409,868.55\\ 229,750.01\\ 154,722.81\\ 2,965,440.00 \end{array}$
Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	3,680.50	13,878.18	29, 897. 83	9, 202. 50	18, 215. 55
Total	51, 201, 578. 99	51, 531, 395. 96	50, 319, 217. 78	52,077,161.19	55, 083, 185. 81

#### IOWA.

	307 banks.	310 banks.	309 banks.	310 banks.	310 banks.
Capital stock	\$17,505,000.00	\$17,726,000.00	\$17,760.000.00	\$17,772,500.00	\$17,785,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	5,868,689.44 2,478,617.45	6,102,434.81 2,049,901.73	6,168,021,36 2,577,052,98	6,188,834,36 2,750,236,08	6,313,112.65 2,248,101.09
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	13, 250, 182, 50	13, 421, 232. 50	14, 103, 255. 00	14, 225, 185. 00	14, 510, 935. 00
Due to national banks. Due to State banks Due to trust co.'s, etc Due to reserve agents Dividends unpaid	4,114,974.98 6,474,418.44 5,819,231.72 28,227.69 5,080.57	4,886,466.21 7,905,439.70 7,741,409.77 200,148.60 20,441.55	5,761,097.72 8,283,417.85 7,090,498.69 25,270.84 5,631.55	5, 474, 829, 24 8, 546, 675, 68 7, 371, 195, 23 18, 323, 09 13, 568, 00	4,889,694.41 8,355,976.58 7,107,679.13 58,172.49 16,180.78
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed. Notes rediscounted Bills payable. Reserved for taxes. Other liabilities.	84,771,065.18 2,678,706.36 84,320.04 2,400.00 112,415.97 886,600.00 22,818.80 8,407.66	90, 655, 575, 83 2, 200, 024, 92 122, 908, 45 17, 400, 00 61, 871, 90 663, 100, 00 41, 518, 45 7, 720, 58	94, 154, 349, 96 887, 291, 13 125, 912, 40 17, 400, 00 91, 076, 00 639, 500, 00 35, 555, 21 20, 997, 88	92, 496, 962, 43 860, 658, 80 99, 370, 62 17, 400, 00 102, 241, 40 553, 250, 00 37, 944, 80 35, 626, 40	93,013,891.89 314,215.78 84,005.62 17,400.00 75,209.74 585,168.34 42,169.83 28,770.27
Total	144, 111, 156. 80	153, 823, 595.00	157,746,328.57	156, 564, 801. 13	155, 445, 743. 60

# CITY OF CEDAR RAPIDS.

	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits	\$4, 793, 502. 38 1, 321. 35 315, 000. 00 115, 000. 00 76, 500. 00	\$5, 674, 047. 59 2, 439. 12 335, 000. 00 150, 000. 00 12, 000. 00	\$5,957,376.13 3,635.13 400,000.00 110,000.00	\$5,502,250.58 4,720.52 400,000.00 110,000.00	\$5, 384, 383. 99 2, 890. 95 400, 000. 00 110, 000. 00
U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc	3, 350. 00 529, 649. 36 179, 055. 13	1, 068. 75 638, 936. 66 179, 055. 13	1, 763. 19 719, 026. 74 179, 055. 13	1, 763. 19 731, 047. 31 179, 055. 13	20, 000. 00 1, 974. 86 727, 809. 44 179, 055. 13
Real estate, etc  Due from nat'l banks  Due from state banks  Due from res've agents	690, 344. 18 90, 855. 77 944, 902. 87	926, 972. 54 83, 761. 91 1, 030, 282. 33	647, 946. 20 87, 852. 26 981, 810. 96	787, 208. 26 74, 634. 13 1, 133, 023. 75	678, 700. 07 102, 984. 03 931, 809. 31
Cash items	137, 030. 69 60, 443. 75 122, 515. 00 2, 194. 29	24, 260. 20 48, 830. 96 25, 610. 00 4, 505. 63	92, 676. 61 65, 850. 64 66, 990. 00 4, 029. 90	105,695.78 $47,577.03$ $24,425.00$ $3,451.95$	114, 582, 35 88, 457, 05 32, 690, 00 3, 782, 92
Specie	407, 983. 45 40, 322. 00 15, 750. 00	548, 844. 75 116, 500. 00 16, 000. 00	623, 473. 30 93, 400. 00 20, 000. 00	513, 161. 60 81, 350. 00 20, 000. 00	544, 637. 46 83, 200. 00 20, 000. 00
Total	8, 525, 720. 22	9, 818, 115. 57	10,054,886.19	9,719,364.23	9, 426, 957. 56

#### CITY OF DES MOINES.

	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$10,510,933.40	\$10,369,458.38	\$11,614,117.11	\$11,608,302,42	\$11,672,221.53
Overdrafts	53, 478. 28	37, 534. 14	23, 891, 76	42, 529, 38	56, 881, 67
Bonds for circulation	962,000.00	1, 161, 000. 00	1, 281, 000, 00	1,281,000.00	1,336,000.00
Bonds for deposits	298,000.00	385,000.00	265,000.00	265,000.00	88,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits	320, 232. 67	203, 232. 67	202, 700.00	202, 700, 00	262, 700.00
U.S. bonds on hand	14, 520.00	105, 250.00	108, 220.00	108, 320, 00	64, 120.00
Premiums on bonds	43,000.00	46,000.00	43,000.00	39,000.00	38,000.00
Bonds, securities, etc	647,722.52	696, 981. 83	991, 891. 87	490, 371. 67	515, 193. 36
Banking house, etc	124, 239. 53	147, 292. 33	162, 442. 33	168, 502. 88	179, 390. 94
Real estate, etc	44, 991. 50	44, 991, 50	44,991.50	37, 092. 74	29, 708. 76
Due from nat'l banks.	1,002,834.71	1, 353, 262. 80	1, 121, 351. 16	1,141,885.53	1,063,930.14
Due from state banks.	140, 376. 46	158, 130. 69	239, 324.02	344, 902. 45	376, 636. 27
Due from res've ag'ts	1, 316, 000. 20	2, 736, 548. 72	1,441,201.94	1,736,624.66	1,745,777.76
Cash items	52, 500. 11	126, 188, 59	32, 232, 73	. 30,015.54	57, 344, 09
Clear'g-house exch'gs	138, 602, 74	155, 953, 13	192, 471, 09	94, 482, 62	179, 819, 48
Bills of other banks	53, 195, 00	63, 213, 00	108, 350, 00	150, 750, 00	71, 367, 00
Fractional currency	6, 949. 31	2, 151. 48	3, 698. 35	4, 325. 28	6,087.98
Specie	691, 539, 95	745, 238, 15	748, 156, 80	717, 892, 40	653, 532, 40
Legal-tender notes	591,749.00	616, 955, 00	689,800.00	607, 920.00	642, 500, 00
5% fund with Treas	48, 100.00	66, 050. 00	64,050.00	64,050.00	66, 405. 00
Due from U.S. Treas	<b></b>	3,000.00	3, 600. 00	10,700.00	7, 600. 00
Total	17,060,965.38	19, 223, 432. 41	19, 381, 490. 66	19, 146, 367. 57	19, 113, 216, 38

#### CITY OF DUBUQUE.

	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$2,065,164.03	\$2,078,076.22	\$2,363,620.35	\$2,364,587.29	\$2, 285, 977. 74
	6,007.92	7,253.23	21,934.50	6,973.15	4, 604. 95
Bonds for circulation Bouds for deposits	525, 000. 00	525, 000. 00	525, 000. 00	525, 000. 00	525, 000. 00
	70, 000. 00	70, 000. 00	70, 000. 00	70, 000. 00	50, 000. 00
Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand			10,000.00		
Premiums on bonds	900.00	900.00	900.00	900.00	900.00
Bonds, securities, etc	282, 862.50	284, 362. 50	343, 362. 50	304,160.00	303, 660.00
Banking house, etc	93, 375, 00	93, 375. 00	93, 375. 00	93, 375, 00	93, 375, 00
Real estate, etc	6, 078, 92	6, 708. 92	6, 708. 92	6, 727, 57	6, 727, 57
Due from nat'l banks	363, 320, 39	441, 821. 19	274, 179. 09	267, 256, 23	<b>274</b> , 276, 46
Due from state banks.	37, 714. 16	35, 488. 56	25, 578. 96	49, 624. 56	40, 546. 93
Due from res've ag'ts	568, 958. 31	916, 159. 01	455, 515. 24	337, 975. 96	389, 362. 38
Cash items	5, 536. 44	12, 114, 22	15, 690. 80	9, 876. 19	11, 423. 98
	14, 416. 01	44, 966, 17	35, 380. 01	16, 376. 07	47, 006. 59
	24, 800. 00	22, 950, 00	14, 100. 00	14, 900. 00	16, 700. 00
	1, 447. 74	2, 310, 37	2, 037. 44	1, 532. 19	1, 360. 77
Specie Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	227, 771. 90 72, 701. 00 26, 250. 00	247, 953. 20 107, 336. 00 26, 250. 00	228, 792, 20 108, 983, 00 26, 250, 00	$\begin{array}{c} 232,940.10 \\ 114,872.00 \\ 26,250.00 \end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 228,239.70 \\ 101,650.00 \\ 26,250.00 \end{array}$
Total	4, 392, 934. 32	4, 923, 024. 59	4, 611, 408. 01	4, 443, 326. 31	4, 407, 062. 07

#### CITY OF CEDAR RAPIDS.

7 1 1 11//	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Capital stock	\$400,000.00	\$400,000.00	\$400,000.00	\$400,000.00	\$400,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	300, 000. 00 107, 278. 43	300, 000. 00 104, 992. 19	300, 000. 00 113, 192. 35	300, 000. 00 112, 021. 51	300, 000. 00 102, 764. 18
Nat'l-bank circulation . State-bank circulation .	314, 997. 50	287, 447. 50	346, 097. 50	373, 497. 50	398, 797. 50
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	1,903,044.60 1,613,285.86 1,553,937.40	2, 182, 602, 49 2, 026, 613, 35 2, 138, 229, 74 33, 85	2, 462, 996, 23 1, 901, 908, 11 1, 920, 881, 10	2, 257, 448, 98 1, 801, 075, 12 1, 978, 951, 55 28, 79	2,019,107.72 1,738,668.59 1,962,686.75 14,719.65
Dividends unpaid	97.50	135.00	105.00		57.50
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dept's U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed.	2,168,078.93 153,898.69 7,101.31	2,272,218.77 83,699.26 17,143.42	2,539,705.90 40,385.01 19,614.99	2, 426, 340, 78 39, 569, 99 20, 430, 01	2, 449, 155. 67 17, 922. 61 13, 077. 39
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	5,000.00	5,000.00	10, 000. 00	10,000.00	10, 000. 00
Total	8,525,720.22	9,818,115.57	10, 054, 886. 19	9,719,364.23	9, 426, 957. 56

#### CITY OF DES MOINES.

	4 banks.				
Capital stock	\$1,800,000.00	\$1,800,000.00	\$1,800,000.00	\$1,800,000.00	\$1,800,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	295, 000. 00 190, 121. 44	345, 000. 00 84, 687. 88	370, 000. 00 116, 744. 18	370, 000. 00 144, 735. 54	395, 000. 00 137, 118. 49
Nat'l-bank circulation . State-bank circulation .	948, 700. 00	1,144,395.00	1,227,745.00	1,238,545.00	1,331,800.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	3, 156, 363, 57 2, 817, 962, 59 2, 153, 522, 79	4, 361, 702, 03 3, 545, 440, 59 2, 545, 221, 10	3, 942, 123, 34 3, 428, 886, 47 2, 421, 839, 65	3, 856, 115. 81 3, 445, 298. 74 2, 397, 712. 70	3, 553, 350, 41 3, 680, 618, 98 2, 499, 264, 73
Dividends unpaid	285, 00	688.00	560.00	200.00	452.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U.S. dis officers. Bonds borrowed.	5, 193, 472. 13 390, 905. 22 114, 632. 64	4,990,092.64 322,053.82 84,151.35	5,654,885.06 256,884.26 129,399.15	5,540, 368. 10 248, 430. 05 104, 961. 63	5,529,242.56 116,431.74 69,937.47
Notes rediscounted Bills payable					
Reserved for taxes Other liabilities			32, 423. 55		
Total	17,060,965.38	19, 223, 432. 41	19, 381, 490, 66	19, 146, 367. 57	19, 113, 216. 38

#### CITY OF DUBUQUE.

	3 banks.				
Capital stock	\$600,000.00	\$600,000.00	\$600,000.00	\$600,000.00	\$600,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	130, 000. 00 150, 931. 30	130, 000. 00 137, 908. 57	130, 000. 00 153, 602. 13	130, 000. 00 161, 089. 47	130, 000. 00 150, 616. 67
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	522, 300. 00	517, 300. 00	521,750.00	523, 000. 00	521,050.00
Due to national banks  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	237, 276, 89 391, 991, 56 282, 040, 93	375, 417. 70 555, 408. 87 337, 559. 42	398, 254. 72 474, 849. 46 221, 686. 26	349, 504, 93 457, 685, 59 208, 531, 63	335, 185, 19 435, 475, 54 282, 276, 99
Dividends unpaid		179.50			127.50
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers. Bonds borrowed.	2,011,598.95 41,685.42 21,855.63	2,202,882.12 61,732.54 4,635.87	2,044,690.10 55,205.57 7,137.12	1,949,922.98 59,220.52 4,371.19	1,908,679.01 34,449.31 7,508.73
Notes rediscounted Bills payable					
Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	3, 253. 64		4, 232. 65		1,693.13
Total	4, 392, 934. 32	4, 923, 024. 59	4,611,408.01	4, 443, 326. 31	4, 407, 062. 07

#### KANSAS.

D	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	201 banks.	201 banks.	202 banks.	202 banks.	200 banks.
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b' ds for deposits. U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from res've ag'ts.	\$44,520,802.98 730,031.81 8,305,850.00 1,859,000.60 213,500.00 32,490.00 218,533.87 1,742,656.62 2,266,954.33 1,842,793.79 832,491.22	\$45, 983, 663, 73 666, 595, 40 8, 249, 850, 00 1, 850, 000, 00 50, 000, 00 92, 190, 00 212, 809, 90 216, 347, 17 2, 043, 410, 23 827, 304, 82 14, 475, 597, 73	\$46, 961, 031, 00 \$55, 647, 75 \$,358, 600, 00 940, 000, 00 15, 000, 00 346, 250, 00 188, 181, 87 1, 742, 910, 39 210, 761, 14 1, 956, 897, 10 709, 083, 47 4, 510, 319, 74	\$47, 375, 498. 74 639, 937. 73 8, 394, 600. 00 940, 000. 00 15, 000. 00 304, 730. 00 184, 906. 23 3, 418, 364. 12 1, 779, 570. 02 23, 783, 89 1, 483, 311. 42 828, 650. 52 12, 791, 003. 80	\$47, 455, 136, 24 783, 564, 86 8, 321, 850, 00 658, 000, 00 172, 600, 9 3, 656, 467, 05 1, 772, 877, 67 244, 397, 32 1, 657, 010, 30 944, 651, 66 13, 917, 151, 19
Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks. Fractional currency. Specie. Legal-tender notes. 5% fund with Treas. Due from U. S. Treas.	297, 596, 67 69, 191, 82 566, 316, 00 47, 681, 83 3, 795, 273, 86 1, 208, 310, 00 398, 541, 50 9, 430, 00	284, 715, 25 101, 211, 80 471, 050, 00 49, 784, 28 3, 733, 137, 25 1, 082, 728, 00 370, 741, 50 10, 510, 00	262, 860, 46 65, 602, 14 655, 855, 00 48, 910, 99 3, 892, 698, 61 1, 122, 107, 00 398, 234, 00 15, 230, 00	172, 688. 55 69, 666. 69 605, 649. 00 44, 417. 59 3, 806, 143. 66 1, 125, 525. 00 382, 697. 75 36, 503. 87	250, 521, 98 140, 902, 28 446, 299, 00 45, 332, 52 3, 498, 850, 67 1, 026, 646, 00 397, 724, 50 7, 245, 00
Total	84, 113, 562. 25	85, 905, 707. 27	86, 349, 547. 23	84, 631, 832. 97	85, 800, 928. 73

#### CITY OF KANSAS CITY.

	V	0.2 22 22 21			
	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits.	\$8, 432, 237. 31 35, 529. 63 850, 000. 00 50, 000. 00	\$8,786,666.62 44,334,29 800,000.00 50,000.00	\$10, 112, 585, 09 25, 647, 64 890, 000, 00 10, 000, 00	\$9, 525, 874. 31 20, 278. 00 890, 000. 00 10, 000. 00	\$9, 249, 035. 26 19, 786. 83 899, 000. 00 1, 000. 00
U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc	5, 000. 00 807, 179. 05 143, 211. 70 28, 000. 00	612, 168. 04 143, 211. 70	2,500,00 567,040,24 143,582,20	2,500.00 681,287.43 144,196.15	2, 500. 00 668, 254. 25 144, 755. 50
Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts	2, 479, 196, 09 310, 047, 75 1, 393, 326, 08	3, 168, 548, 65 345, 056, 52 1, 502, 606, 07	2,680,347.18 272,929.60 1,363,122.19	2, 132, 225. 03 260, 805. 78 978, 485. 35	2, 655, 117, 13 153, 296, 94 1, 994, 012, 12
Cash items	4, 812. 18 567, 816. 66 37, 866. 00 2, 494. 07	1, 031. 13 382, 929. 64 66, 605. 00 2, 921. 33	1, 484. 16 719, 117. 16 50, 055. 00 1, 883. 12	2, 353. 22 578, 231. 43 47, 825. 00 3, 355. 89	1,571.47 963,231.91 42,300.00 1,653.85
Specie Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	1, 197, 381. 45 50, 166. 00 42, 500. 00	1,291,340.65 18,062.00 37,500.00	1,357,238.55 108,304.00 44,500.00	1, 284, 134. 25 86, 395. 00 44, 500. 00	1, 238, 878. 55 47, 105. 00 44, 950. 00
Total	16, 436, 763. 97	17, 252, 981. 64	18, 350, 336. 13	16, 692, 446. 84	18, 126, 448. 81

#### CITY OF TOPEKA.

	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking-house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks.	7, 875. 00 240, 367. 33 5, 900. 00 9, 523. 75 336, 756. 10	\$1,889,322.18 5,311.19 300,000.00 75,000.00 172,000.00 200.00 7,875.00 277,380.55 5,900.00 9,523.75 417,861.11 26,501.53	\$1,908,446.81 2,116.44 300,000.00 60,000.00 112,000.00 7,875.00 310,272.54 5,900.00 9,523.75 317,415.64 14,812.23	\$1, 907, 912. 75 3, 949. 14 300, 000. 00 66, 000. 00 112, 000. 00 7, 875. 00 307, 639. 69 5, 900. 00 9, 523. 75 416, 301. 75 17, 024. 77	\$2,004,616.96 2,287.43 300,000.00 51,000.00 112,000.00 6,350.00 298,497.39 5,900.00 9,143.75 436,747.36
Due from res've ag'ts  Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs  Bills of other banks  Fractional currency	323, 310. 67 18, 863. 58	434, 865. 18 13, 477. 21 41, 803. 15 16, 895. 00 1, 606. 42	405, 460, 28 10, 327, 87 23, 324, 02 19, 222, 00 1, 488, 21	287, 309. 85 10, 751. 81 26, 606. 50 29, 965. 00 1, 227. 36	478, 336. 87 15, 947. 94 60, 577. 36 27, 987. 00 1, 325. 55
Specie Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	283, 428. 25 97, 130. 00 12, 800. 00	313, 023. 70 88, 765. 00 15, 000. 00	387, 019. 65 93, 330. 00 14, 400. 00	421, 400. 60 100, 015. 00 13, 700. 00	338, 044. 80 80, 700. 00 15, 000. 00
Total	3, 809, 156. 17	4, 112, 310. 97	4, 018, 134. 44	4, 054, 402. 97	4, 261, 923. 48

#### KANSAS.

	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.	
Liabilities.	201 banks.	201 banks.	202 banks.	202 banks.	200 banks.	
Capital stock	\$10, 452, 500. 00	\$10,452,500.00	\$10, 492, 500.00	<b>\$10,</b> 492, 500. 00	\$10, 392, 500. 00	
Surplus fund Undivided profits	3, 334, 159. 84 2, 397, 172. 75	3,632,752.44 1,684,164.03	3,627,729.46 2,071,907.35	3,603,229.46 2,300,460.67	3,676,882,97 1,857,928.18	
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	8, 264, 485. 00	8, 165, 930. 00	8, 292, 792. 50	8,315,410.00	8, 247, 000. 00	
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	836, 788, 88 4, 078, 582, 65 38, 139, 91 1, 741, 86	853, 619. 49 3, 948, 362. 68 143, 655. 98 715. 38	772, 254, 67 4, 174, 219, 54 121, 031, 58 10, 911, 75	618, 794, 91 3, 734, 090, 89 111, 491, 33 9, 791, 57	876, 781. 23 4, 745, 615. 91 131, 411. 84 3, 086. 61	
Dividends unpaid	3,657.29	13, 135. 64	5, 662. 30	4,757.30	16, 981. 81	
Individual deposits U. S. deposits. Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	52, 482, 979, 40 1, 682, 402, 34 361, 693, 69 5, 000, 00 88, 194, 35 55, 000, 00 30, 360, 90 703, 39	55, 194, 113. 37 1, 430, 108. 79 288, 146. 24 5,000. 00 62, 812. 08 15,000. 00 12, 538. 29 3, 152. 86	55, 671, 689. 32 710, 795. 23 222, 286. 86 11, 000. 00 42, 121. 29 110, 000. 00 12, 486. 31 159. 07	54, 305, 802, 74 606, 207, 25 258, 665, 89 11, 000, 00 89, 848, 98 153, 200, 00 15, 524, 71 1, 657, 27	55,136,756.62 191,126.50 291,545.08 11,000.00 80,372.06 118,700.00 18,894.88 4,345.04	
Total	84, 113, 562. 25	85, 905, 707. 27	86, 349, 547. 23	84, 631, 832. 97	85, 800, 928. 73	

#### CITY OF KANSAS CITY.

	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Capital stock	\$1,050,000.00	\$900,000.00	\$1,000,000.00	\$1,000,000.00	\$1,000,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	700, 000. 00 532, 740. 97	700, 000. 00 462, 750. 33	700, 000. 00 547, 571. 41	700, 000. 00 566, 166. 16	700, 000 <b>. 00</b> 496, 676. 35
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	848, 400. 00	742, 400. 00	886, 600. 00	884, 800. 00	890, 100. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	4,536,595.43 4,519,069.69 249,133.08	5, 121, 358, 62 4, 987, 178, 21 388, 965, 13	5, 408, 931. 08 4, 964, 570. 53 462, 523. 73	4, 274, 614. 19 4, 406, 606. 86 467, 448. 21	4, 848, 170. 41 5, 094, 106. 19 374, 150. 93
Dividends unpaid	205.00	170.00	236.00	170.00	460.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers	3, 943, 119. 80 50, 000. 00	3,811,159.35 40,000.00	<b>4,369,903.38</b> <b>10,000.00</b>	4, 382, 641. 42 10, 000. 00	4,714,284.93 1,000.00
Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted					
Bills payable	7,500.00	99, 000. 00			7,500.00
Total	16, 436, 763. 97	17, 252, 981. 64	18, 350, 336. 13	16, 692, 446. 84	18, 126, 448. 81

#### CITY OF TOPEKA.

	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Capital stock	\$300,000.00	\$300,000.00	\$300,000.00	\$300,000.00	\$300,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	71, 700. 00 38, 584. 74	72, 100. 00 41, 922. 35	77, 100. 00 47, 461. 90	77, 100. 00 70, 542. 31	97, 500. 00 38, 859. 17
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	297, 800. 00	300,000.00	299, 400. 00	298, 700. 00	300,000.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents.	332, 654, 54 176, 107, 51 14, 016, 41	438, 944. 20 186, 549. 19 7, 950. 57	447, 015. 46 191, 588. 52 9, 149. 37	344, 533. 19 205, 004. 77 8, 377. 70	368, 453. 00 180, 477. 62 14, 924. 90
Dividends unpaid	264.00	393.00			2,172.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	2,355,028.97 186,254.14 36,745.86	2,540,616.86 193,545.71 30,289.09	2,486,419.19 114,622.18 45,377.82	2,590,145.00 114,483.35 45,516.65	2,811,002.05 126,173.92 22,360.82
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
Total	3, 809, 156. 17	4, 112, 310. 97	4,018,134.44	4, 054, 402. 97	4, 261, 923. 48

#### CITY OF WICHITA.

7	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	June 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks.	\$3,527,360.67 13,624.17 350,000.00 105,000.00 201,000.00 1,780.00 478,517.91 115,000.00 1,222,265.32 193,467.68	\$3, 562, 808. 51 39, 225. 13 375, 000. 00 105, 000. 00 201, 000. 00 61, 780. 00 434, 778. 70 115, 000. 00	\$3, 929, 267. 41 18, 151. 54 375, 000. 00 85, 000. 00 60, 000. 00 116, 780. 00 547, 278. 70 115, 000. 00 1, 981, 152. 96 93, 554. 97	\$3, 882, 895, 01 16, 570, 49 375, 000, 00 95, 000, 00 106, 780, 00 636, 778, 70 115, 000, 00	\$4, 174, 591. 87 21, 396. 45 375, 000. 00 77, 000. 00 115, 780. 00 723, 612. 43 115, 000. 00 1, 942, 473. 70 151, 099. 05
Due from res've ag'ts  Cash items  Clear'g-house exch'gs  Bills of other banks  Fractional currency	1, 165, 034. 46 9, 126. 62 146, 756. 65 69, 382. 00 1, 570. 20	1, 265, 626. 80 10, 850. 30 110, 948. 13 60, 602. 00 2, 993. 67	1, 357, 163. 74 27, 014. 10 131, 471. 75 132, 090. 00 2, 310. 63	1, 165, 877. 60 12, 730. 98 114, 373. 85 125, 710. 00 1, 795. 29	1, 390, 432. 83 10, 337. 44 218, 426. 03 83, 040. 00 2, 113. 43
Specie	606, 000. 20 81, 700. 00 13, 100. 00 12, 600. 00	589, 084. 80 65, 000. 00 13, 350. 00 8, 550. 00	569, 530, 45 86, 377, 00 18, 050, 00 5, 000, 00	665, 257. 15 81, 910. 00 18, 750. 00 8, 250. 00	615, 022, 30 86, 180, 00 18, 750, 00 14, 000, 00
Total	8, 313, 294. 88	8, 862, 771. 42	9, 650, 193. 25	9, 197, 885. 77	10, 134, 255. 53

#### KENTUCKY.

	135 banks.	136 banks.	138 banks.	139 banks.	139 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits. U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Banking house, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts	\$36, 005, 282, 94 720, 331, 35 720, 313, 35 721, 100, 00 2, 012, 600, 00 381, 456, 00 180, 220, 19 2, 263, 544, 20 1, 593, 576, 67 305, 421, 53 713, 245, 02 301, 712, 08 5, 022, 921, 09	\$36, 172, 116. 57 609, 793, 27 9, 832, 100. 00 1, 782, 600. 00 488, 456. 00 256, 420. 00 176, 259. 96 2, 287, 545. 55 1, 647, 016. 70 312, 291. 47 1, 054, 208. 74 301, 277. 67, 038, 547. 64	\$37, 306, 932, 43 625, 396, 600, 00 10, 006, 600, 00 1, 092, 600, 00 289, 643, 00 437, 680, 00 171, 688, 82 2, 244, 906, 29 1, 693, 030, 43 316, 262, 82 1, 207, 073, 45 388, 077, 34 6, 899, 349, 92	\$37, 546, 817. 50 711, 063, 00 10, 237, 600. 00 1, 131, 600. 00 236, 467. 00 409, 980. 00 173, 401. 76 2, 311, 710. 22 1, 688, 651. 63 306, 213. 68 934, 271. 01 386, 851. 65 5, 622, 916. 14	\$38, 431, 564, 74 704, 644, 55 10, 490, 600, 00 730, 600, 00 105, 250, 00 144, 980, 00 164, 964, 58 1, 729, 736, 03 304, 133, 79 728, 320, 21 276, 798, 95 161, 295, 25
Cash items	157, 954, 12 118, 031, 23 379, 184, 00 24, 103, 82	142, 912. 64 70, 519. 26 456, 848. 00 24, 268. 06	145, 837, 09 46, 481, 69 460, 260, 00 24, 957, 45	140, 701. 08 71, 305. 53 519, 657. 00 24, 982. 46	148, 987, 88 70, 484, 84 350, 873, 00 24, 928, 52
SpecieLegal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	2, 028, 499, 81 598, 680, 00 435, 414, 50 11, 772, 50	1, 992, 183. 44 669, 380. 00 438, 108. 00 10, 057. 50	2, 118, 377, 44 744, 998, 00 454, 664, 50 22, 877, 50	2, 193, 053, 83 659, 513, 00 486, 479, 50 6, 032, 50	2, 056, 025. 08 551, 794. 00 482, 884. 50 5, 170. 22
Total	63, 145, 631. 05	65, 762, 910. 66	66, 707, 694. 64	65, 819, 268. 51	65, 660, 881. 44

#### CITY OF LOUISVILLE.

	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	9 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits. U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks	\$22, 481, 602. 55 55, 633. 92 4, 479, 600. 00 1, 601, 000. 00 700, 977. 50 700. 00 76, 247. 86 3, 035, 332. 81 274, 112. 46 220, 1019. 70 2, 240, 491. 72	\$23, 125, 502. 18 39, 852. 96 4, 479, 600. 00 1, 601, 000. 00 557, 226. 25 56, 247. 36 3, 908, 814. 42 274, 112. 46 270, 010. 01 2, 308, 407. 27	\$23, 339, 116. 30 35, 225. 78 4, 580, 000. 00 1, 335, 600. 00 537, 723. 75 3, 000. 00 39, 809. 86 4, 360, 348. 97 274, 977. 17 265, 118. 89 2, 021, 674. 03	\$22, 869, 677. 02 46, 561. 81 4, 580, 000. 00 1, 335, 600. 00 537, 723. 75 4, 200. 03 39, 809. 86 3, 907, 112. 29 275, 088, 201. 96 1, 995, 460. 58	\$22, 916, 447, 46 35, 037, 95 4, 480, 000, 00 1, 062, 600, 00 227, 662, 87 22, 259, 86 3, 510, 873, 59 290, 088, 67 109, 503, 10 1, 929, 578, 08
Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks Fractional currency	1, 070, 222. 34 3, 920, 424. 63 54, 386. 62 629, 928. 00 211, 085. 00 6, 986. 29	1, 450, 242. 11 5, 837, 683. 77 54, 137. 91 590, 922. 63 332, 4!0. 00 10, 875. 35	1, 006, 449. 02 4, 591, 682. 53 102, 731. 43 407, 505. 70 316, 230. 00 8, 171. 02	1, 125, 067. 85 4, 280, 004. 76 89, 387. 73 433, 046. 33 245, 603. 00 10, 524. 06	948, 391. 24 3, 213, 729. 67 47, 970. 90 301, 772. 01 224, 095. 00 8, 283. 12
Specie Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U.S. Treas	2, 186, 048. 12 846, 722. 00 223, 980. 00 20, 500. 00	2, 707, 677. 05 1, 050, 600. 00 206, 580. 00 37, 207. 00	2, 835, 359. 75 1, 145, 877. 00 218, 800. 00 25, 500. 00	2, 522, 658. 90 877, 225. 00 228, 700. 00 24, 400. 00	2, 564, 430. 15 774, 865. 00 223, 500. 00 21, 199. 00
Total	44, 336, 001. 52	48, 899, 108. 73	47, 450, 901. 20	45, 686, 053. 57	42, 912, 287. 67

#### CITY OF WICHITA.

* 1 1 200	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Capital stock	\$400,000.00	\$400,000.00	\$400,000.00	\$400,000.00	\$400,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	330, 000. 00 67, 535. 71	330, 000. 00 71, 609. 11	350, 000, 00 80, 063, 89	350, 000. 00 104, 200. 50	375, 000, 00 76, 828, 84
Nat'l-bank circulation . State-bank circulation .	345, 600. 00	369, 600. 00	374, 300. 00	375, 000. 00	375, 000. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	1, 231, 026, 10 1, 709, 500, 73 57, 982, 10	1, 266, 565. 19 1, 838, 835. 38 44, 190. 08	1, 247, 389, 73 2, 066, 482, 80 81, 400, 83	985, 163, 74 2, 004, 274, 20 127, 231, 70	1, 134, 265. 83 2, 604, 319. 25 103, 103. 28
Dividends unpaid	6.00	51.00	51.00	6.00	666.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers	3,877,184.24 268,960.00	4,309,420.66 207,000.00	5, 002, 805. 00 30, 000. 00	4, 803, 709. 63 30, 000. 00	5, 059, 672. 33 3, 000. 00
Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	25, 500. 00	25,500.00	16,500.00	16,500.00	
Bills payable			1,200.00	1,800.00	2, 400. 00
Total	8, 313, 294. 88	8, 862, 771. 42	9, 650, 193. 25	9, 197, 885. 77	10, 134, 255. 53

#### KENTUCKY.

	135 banks.	136 banks.	138 banks.	139 banks.	139 banks.
Capital stock	\$11,268,400.00	\$11,323,400.00	\$11, 433, 500.00	\$11,685,900.00	\$11,685,900.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	3,700,087.13 1,267,089.85	3,848,760.25 966,059.22	3,813,739.56 1,275,333.69	3,813,659.07 1,389,712.21	3, 935, 682. <b>13</b> 997, 015. 01
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	9,665,757.50	9,695,857.50	9, 928, 750. 00	10, 134, 105. 00	10, 414, 030. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	551, 113. 94 400, 549. 49 243, 133. 84 62, 221. 12	779, 898. 23 519, 527. 04 187, 796. 45 24, 719. 12	1,270,747.00 526,895.10 181,328.77 48,160.85	757, 999. 35 450, 928. 47 185, 426. 90 59, 523. 30	403, 148, 33 597, 615, 31 246, 085, 87 85, 337, 64
Dividends unpaid	11,938.75	20,708.00	17,976.00	10, 307. 00	15, 104. 50
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable. Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	31, 871, 810, 74 2, 238, 647, 09 82, 123, 40 883, 800, 00 373, 178, 11 443, 394, 74 81, 783, 31 602, 04	34,746,795.81 2,101,827.35 46,215.85 828,000.00 191,737.43 373,980.00 106,628.41 1,000.00	35, 269, 997, 74 1, 312, 448, 48 31, 099, 58 749, 100, 00 187, 905, 73 547, 500, 00 109, 880, 46 3, 331, 68	34, 409, 573, 40 1, 327, 598, 83 62, 049, 03 686, 100, 00 264, 411, 91 482, 507, 50 90, 638, 04 8, 828, 50	33, 947, 889, 68 694, 855, 02 43, 682, 67 1, 428, 713, 50 274, 808, 09 602, 139, 58 122, 171, 40 166, 702, 71
Total	63, 145, 631. 05	65, 762, 910. 66	66, 707, 694, 64	65, 819, 268. 51	65, 660, 881. 44

#### CITY OF LOUISVILLE.

	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	9 banks.
Capital stock	\$5,645,000.00	\$5,645,000.00	\$5,645,000.00	\$5,645,000.00	\$5,445,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	2,417,000.00 832,677.91	2,470,000.00 647,081.33	2,470,000.00 770,804.46	2,470,000.00 848,846.52	2, 435, 000. 00 696, 106. 88
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	4, 464, 450. 00	4, 451, 350. 00	4, 550, 350. 00	4, 574, 600. 00	4, 471, 200, 00
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	4, 924, 446, 97 5, 456, 476, 75 554, 901, 68 196, 860, 94	7, 028, 933, 63 6, 588, 579, 37 1, 035, 130, 98 211, 497, 14	6, 489, 490, 77 6, 047, 914, 14 892, 736, 01 14, 932, 19	5, 696, 304. 18 5, 370, 997. 63 892, 677. 02 6, 477. 60	5, 542, 835. 98 5, 791, 125. 23 906, 865. 77 12, 855. 56
Dividends unpaid	6, 697. 00	10, 470. 00	8,103.00	8, 131. 50	12,691.00
Individual deposits U. S. Deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes. Other liabilities	17, 018, 195, 42 1, 984, 940, 08 181, 652, 22 226, 000, 00 50, 147, 88 340, 000, 00 36, 554, 67	18, 408, 563, 80 1, 712, 236, 69 157, 941, 59 226, 000, 00 83, 644, 04 150, 000, 00 72, 680, 16	18, 217, 489, 42 1, 633, 342, 48 188, 307, 36 64, 000, 00 137, 938, 67 300, 000, 00 20, 492, 70	18, 025, 144, 02 1, 589, 333, 83 233, 112, 01 64, 000, 00 52, 698, 24 200, 000, 00 8, 731, 02	16, 158, 644, 89 890, 207, 49 256, 614, 70 64, 000, 00 200, 000, 00 29, 140, 17
Total	44, 336, 001, 52	48, 899, 108. 73	47, 450, 901. 20	45, 686, 053. 57	42,912,287.67

# ABSTRACT OF REPORTS SINCE SEPTEMBER 23, 1908, LOUISIANA.

Resources.	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	32 banks.	32 banks.	30 banks.	30 banks.	30 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$13,766,957.08	<b>\$13</b> , 286, 939. 05	\$13,765,980.21	<b>\$13,449,844.36</b>	<b>\$13,</b> 439, 590. 18
Overdrafts	481, 181. 92	332, 468. 77	244, 498. 34	252, 635. 27	310, 711. 22
Bonds for circulation	2,505,000.00	2,567,500.00	2,536,250.00	<b>2</b> , 536, 250. 00	2,536,250.00
Bonds for deposits	300,000.00	290,000.00	140,000.00	100,000.00	24,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	58, 325, 00	52, 940, 00	12,000.00	12,000.00	1,000.00
U. S. bonds on hand.		10,000.00	121, 100, 00	120,000,00	189, 100, 00
Premiums on bonds	103, 007, 22	96, 663, 47	91, 535, 31	91, 774. 27	88, 478, 71
Bonds, securities, etc	507, 225. 00	478, 044, 48	557, 190, 80	538, 904, 54	593, 049, 17
Banking house, etc	515, 953. 87	511, 944, 87	504, 857. 32	503, 025, 10	502, 075, 80
Real estate, etc	88, 475. 38	98, 031, 63	145, 946, 04	157, 325. 01	164, 100, 34
Due from nat'l banks.	913, 592. 99	1, 145, 103. 99	893, 005, 25	962, 122, 77	799, 091, 95
Due from state banks.	283, 246. 31	423, 420. 58	349, 521. 28	391, 833, 46	270, 430, 50
Due from res've ag'ts	2,066,701.65	3, 713, 706. 81	2,881,075.63	2, 783, 391. 75	2, 196, 427. 00
Cash items	61, 778. 32	63, 067. 72	48, 669. 56	36, 993. 60	55,615.00
Clear'g-house exch'gs	72, 627. 06	46, 826, 35	32, 243. 32	28, 685. 32	35, 229, 04
Bills of other banks	116, 122, 00	141, 674, 00	138, 159, 00	114, 269.00	77, 279. 00
Fractional currency	9, 452. 13	13, 218. 09	12,043.28	12, 096. 89	11,677.88
Specie	707, 189, 83	845, 582. 03	845, 468, 80	821, 242, 79	837, 862, 90
Legal-tender notes	161, 111, 00	172, 846, 00	189, 001. 00	172, 117. 00	138, 103, 00
5% fund with Treas	123, 350. 00	125, 975. 00	125, 412, 50	125, 112, 50	126, 812. 50
Due from U.S. Treas	3, 750. 00	1, 400. 00		500.00	
Total	22, 845, 046. 76	24, 417, 352. 84	23, 633, 957. 64	23, 210, 123. 63	22, 396, 884. 19

#### CITY OF NEW ORLEANS.

	6 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.
Loans and discounts	<b>\$21, 421, 159. 98</b>	<b>\$</b> 19, 422, 775. 68	<b>\$19,679,790.34</b>	<b>\$18,766,596.06</b>	<b>\$19,</b> 533, 323. 80
Overdrafts	172,690.00	100, 767. 65	65, 772. 81	47, 301. 25	171, 658. 71
Bonds for circulation.	3, 217, 000. 00	3, 125, 000. 00	3, 360, 000. 00	3, 360, 000. 00	3, 360, 000. 00
Bonds for deposits	<b>444,000.00</b>	360, 000. 00	280, 000. 00	280, 000. 00	214, 000. 00
Other b'ds for deposits.	<b>1,059,24</b> 5.69	301,617.01	165, 117. 01	105, 220. 57	45, 000. 00
U.S. bonds on hand	7,000.00				9,000.00
Premiums on bonds	125, 762. 50	114, 762. 50	118, 262. 49	118, 262. 49	115, 162. 49
Bonds, securities, etc	2,530,543.82	2, 201, 550. 26	2, 234, 528. 61	2, 798, 904. 45	2,514,463.19
Banking house, etc	590, 383. 11	721, 569. 11	721, 769. 11	755, 957. 56	794, 126. 91
Real estate, etc	514, 327. 50	348, 491. 50	369, 095. 40	348, 491. 50	348, 491. 50
Due from nat'l banks	1, 394, 384. 01	1,397,975.86	1, 121, 973. 64	1, 249, 950. 61	862, 419. 07
Due from state banks.	1,717,656.98	2, 100, 232. 43	2,017,244.49	1,638,087.47	1,381,342.56
Due from res've ag'ts	3, 450, 074. 00	5, 556, 583. 52	3, 495, 174. 58	4, 157, 509. 23	3, 273, 184. 62
Cash items	60,044,96	48, 432. 52	22, 318. 89	35, 075, 38	48, 097, 15
Clear'g-house exch'gs	2,055,744.47	1,358,338.52	1, 115, 623. 13	1,359,503.50	1, 129, 123, 49
Bills of other banks	95, 030, 00	91,275.00	143, 922. 00	90, 879, 00	97, 920. 00
Fractional currency	5,922.52	10, 249. 82	7,070.83	6, 371. 01	5, 441. 24
Specie	2,699,576.80	3,509,479.80	2, 558, 471, 10	2, 469, 464, 85	2, 195, 272, 90
Legal-tender notes	146, 239, 00	254, 865, 00	164, 352, 00	139, 825. 00	188, 930. 00
5% fund with Treas	160, 850, 00	155, 900, 00	166, 750, 00	168, 000, 00	168,000.00
Due from U.S. Treas.	33, 300. 00	20, 250. 00	26, 200, 00	7, 800, 00	38, 450. 00
Total	41,900,935.34	41, 200, 116. 18	37, 833, 436. 43	37, 903, 199. 93	36, 493, 407. 63

#### MAINE.

	77 banks.	77 banks.	77 banks.	77 banks.	77 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$31, 124, 902. 12 58, 601. 12	\$30, 583, 054. 54 46, 781. 85	\$30,818,012.68 41,606.95	\$31, 318, 753. 74 65, 439. 06	\$32,067,106.54 70,914.23
Bonds for circulation	5,844,100.00	5, 844, 100. 00	5,844,100.00	5,844,100.00	5, 858, 100. 00
Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits.	390, 000. 00 285, 600. 00	395, 000. 00 246, 500. 00	390,000.00 39,000.00	390,000.00 39,000.00	312, 000. 00
U.S. bonds on hand	7,500.00	33, 500. 00	85, 500. 00	60, 500. 00	90, 500. 00
Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc	122, 471. 60 8, 295, 165. 15	106, 856. 91 8, 532, 484. 31	94, 810. 86 8, 980, 843. 03	91,003.98 9,156,729.12	114, 917. 58 9, 604, 137. 40
Banking house, etc	958, 730. 34	986, 255. 05	1,011,137.86	1,056,607.71	1,060,899.35
Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks	128, 038. 16 264, 326. 40	131, 263. 45 213, 990. 57	135, 227. 95 224, 712. 22	130, 471. 03 217, 046. 78	128, 363. 99 356, 597. 02
Due from state banks.	155, 898. 76	165, 407. 90	181, 167. 34	135, 601. 64	155, 494. 99
Due from res've ag'ts	4,609,425.98	4, 978, 425. 45	5,045,065.91	4, 678, 670. 26	5, 479, 829. 19
Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs	172, 487. 12 129, 065. 12	155, 283, 93 117, 327, 16	139, 646, 86 93, 509, 29	113, 102. 27 81, 072. 78	176, 354. 95 156, 067. 14
Bills of other banks	310, 742, 00	277, 597. 00	336, 068. 00	283, 738. 00	320, 296, 00
Fractional currency	12, 464. 33	16,641.06	14, 333, 38	14,377.73	12,727.83
Specie	2,032,227.98	2,005,065.28	2,091,005.44	2,090,387.14	2, 224, 423. 40
Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas	445, 215. 00 281, 104. 75	396, 768. 00 288, 054. 75	468, 232. 00 284, 103. 55	424,744.00 282,603.55	501, 154. 00 288, 654. 75
Due from U.S. Treas	14, 811. 30	9, 551. 30	6, 402. 50	15, 102. 50	4, 101. 30
Total	55, 642, 877. 23	55, 529, 908. 51	56, 324, 485. 82	56, 489, 051. 29	58, 982, 639. 66

#### LOUISIANA.

T	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	32 banks.	32 banks.	30 banks.	30 banks.	30 banks.
Capital stock	\$3,020,000.00	\$3,020,000.00	\$2,970,000.00	\$2,970,000.00	\$2,970,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,851,065.83 562,770.08	1,844,165.83 421,388.25	1,833,665.83 572,447.19	1,833,665.83 590,902.66	1,920,365.83 420,257.57
Nat'l-bank circulation . State-bank circulation .	2,492,495.00	2, 532, 095. 00	2, 435, 890. 00	2, 508, 390. 00	2, 525, 745. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents.	839,971.86 $551,291.48$ $85,822.85$ $4,192.48$	1, 161, 341, 79 1, 017, 932, 13 76, 404, 22 404, 32	1, 102, 680. 78 1, 018, 917. 35 82, 052. 77	1,002,828.90 992,479.11 186,481.75	827, 290, 30 851, 890, 58 359, 290, 59
Dividends unpaid	5, 754. 33	9, 995. 66	4, 884. 66	3, 697. 66	4, 554. 66
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	11, 930, 757. 18 320, 000. 00	13,727,662.96 280,000.00	13, 282, 281. 56 70, 000. 00	12, 616, 255. 13 70, 000. 00	11, 883, 288. 11 7, 000. 00
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes. Other llabilities	204, 582. 13 970, 123. 78 5, 913. 30 306. 46	97, 523, 71 204, 500, 00 15, 045, 80 8, 893, 17	65, 088, 47 182, 000, 00 13, 652, 76 396, 27	45, 356. 90 374, 500. 00 15, 520. 88 44. 81	61, 436. 30 549, 000. 00 16, 734. 49 30. 76
Total	22, 845, 046. 76	24, 417, 352. 84	23, 633, 957. 64	23, 210, 123. 63	22, 396, 884. 19

#### CITY OF NEW ORLEANS.

	6 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.
Capital stock	\$5,725,000.00	\$5, 525, 000. 00	\$5,525,000.00	\$5,525,000.00	\$5,525,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	2, 615, 000, 00 675, 291, 98	2,825,000.00 406,162.59	2,825,000.00 588,399.49	2,825,000.00 678,849.55	2, 935, 000. 00 430, 588. 09
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	3, 149, 695. 00	3, 107, 195. 00	3, 270, 895. 00	3, 272, 697. 50	3, 311, 397. 50
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	3, 391, 160, 62 3, 335, 966, 32 1, 498, 548, 10 873, 536, 84	5,520,113.36 2,894,209.09 1,954,360.67 1,041,607.25	4, 250, 301, 81 2, 169, 589, 43 2, 438, 475, 66 659, 297, 75	3, 885, 609. 85 2, 023, 404. 78 2, 311, 496. 52 632, 710. 36	2, 956, 145. 52 1, 946, 504. 96 2, 023, 431. 37 483, 844. 51
Dividends unpaid	4,313.00	8, 515.00	3,889.00	2,816.00	9,983.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	17, 363, 777. 51 1, 047, 798. 68 27, 447. 67 566, 000. 00	17, 171, 899. 91 438, 651. 49 23, 901. 82 231, 000. 00	15, 551, 164, 68 332, 443, 51 22, 966, 53 130, 000, 00	16, 202, 257. 03 344, 358. 34 130, 000. 00	16, 253, 694. 58 246, 295. 64 353, 000. 00
Bills payable	1,302,137.50 25,262.12 300,000.00	52, 500. 00	66, 013. 57	69, 000. 00	18, 522. 46
Total	41,900,935.34	41, 200, 116. 18	37, 833, 436. 43	37, 903, 199. 93	36, 493, 407. 63

#### MAINE.

·_ ·						
	77 banks.	77 banks.	77 banks.	77 banks.	77 banks.	
Capital stock	\$9,051,000.00	\$9,051,000.00	\$9,051,000.00	\$9,051,000.00	\$9,051,000.00	
Surplus fund Undivided profits	3, 374, 535, 55 2, 399, 826, 17	3, 381, 582. 00 2, 271, 872. 62	3, 393, 582. 00 2, 366, 306. 42	3, 402, 772. 00 2, 364, 979. 93	3, 417, 584. 06 2, 310, 594. 03	
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	5,710,600.00	5, 732, 662. 50	5,769,105.00	5, 741, 135. 00	5, 758, 965. 00	
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	304, 810, 92 25, 421, 94 984, 738, 66 193, 468, 25	287, 005, 70 33, 240, 73 1, 077, 719, 85 141, 118, 50	149, 027, 04 26, 216, 29 1, 232, 294, 74 144, 111, 59	197, 407, 17 -59, 144, 17 -954, 856, 99 145, 172, 88	329, 863, 80 10, 912, 88 1, 177, 615, 57 231, 280, 05	
Dividends unpaid	17, 247. 38	24, 375. 68	17, 411. 57	16, 889. 93	25, 760. 54	
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	214,000.00	32, 374, 805. 74 460, 051. 39 92, 840. 73 209, 000. 00	32, 894, 683. 40 275, 587. 13 106, 771. 05 129, 000. 00	33, 478, 669, 12 281, 955, 51 97, 653, 10 129, 000, 00	35, 902, 572. 30 139, 160. 31 114, 870. 15 75, 000. 00	
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes	26, 540, 10 375, 000, 00	63, 133. 07 329, 500. 00	106, 387. 62 663, 000. 00	55, 826. 33 413, 500. 00	336, 000. 00	
Other liabilities	2,563.12	••••	1.97	99, 089. 16	101, 460. 97	
Total	55, 642, 877. 23	55, 529, 908. 51	56, 324, 485. 82	56, 489, 051. 29	58, 982, 639, 66	

#### MARYLAND.

Denouvean	Nov. 27, 1908.	<b>Г</b> ЕВ. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	84 banks.	84 banks.	84 banks.	86 banks.	87 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand Premlums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks	\$21,805,697.79 57,388.90 4,048,750.00 834,000.00 403,942.81 30,000.00 157,311.66 8,790,943.36 1,312,815.33 70,143.79 399,756.9 178,638.43	\$21,680,362.28 44,645.90 4,058,750.00 744,000.00 384,030.12 65,000.00 150,741.42 8,836,474.17 1,316,131.99 77,620.04 413,955.91	\$21,950,808,48 39,428,00 4,158,490,00 4,60,000,00 123,775,20 62,500,00 136,298,98 8,992,381,22 1,336,899,46 78,173,41 425,951,36	\$22,126,290, 32 50,072, 43 4,196,000, 00 400,000,00 126,560,00 42,500,00 132,222, 48 9,207,190,54 1,326,788,16 81,451,57 424,831,53	\$22,430,765.28 44,860.40 4,219,990.00 105,000.00 32,260.00 99,950.00 108,670.26 9,444,480.10 1,351,660.54 1113,734.23
Due from res've ag'ts Cash Items Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks	3,157,678.92 113,403.20 1,101.09 98,545.00	154,030.06 3,353,746.10 89,917.73 276.24 101,128.00	149,914.42 3,236,747.68 95,497.61 5,717.48 136,364.00	184,642.72 3,086,881.37 99,406.93 2,400.46 165,381.00	190,702.94 3,792,724.27 154,322.18 1,569.84 140,375.00
Fractional currency  Specie	27,680.65 1,399,822.25 616,220.00 192,580.40 17,991.02	27,436.39 1,445,266.50 600,462.00 188,364.36 7,064.16	26, 466. 09 1,421, 813. 23 695, 137. 00 196, 722. 56 25, 083. 26	24,595.07 1,417,858.17 641,602.00 191,522.56 9,359.16	24,193.89 1,439,422.45 672,418.00 201,142.56 5,914.66
Total	43,714,411.50	43,739,403.37	43,754,169.44	43,937,556.47	44,983,011.02

#### CITY OF BALTIMORE.

	18 banks.	18 banks.	18 banks.	18 banks.	18 banks.		
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks	\$52,997,299.30 8,762.83 8,060,000.00 580,500.00 1,877,466.50 208,124.23 7,465,365.48 3,176,315.07 235,494.50 6,894,427.96 1,477,083.19	\$51,431,038.06 10,135.17 8,171,000.00 415,500.00 1,578,465.00 170,417.60 8,013,536.87 3,166,329,82 206,943.00 6,725,577.61 1,448,557.30	\$53,365,718.53 2,969.56 8,366,000.00 570,500.00 924,900.00 172,123.29 8,118,492.76 3,155,815.66 206,943.00 6,209,231.86 1,262,136.24	\$54,664,919.16 11,313.06 8,306,000.00 570,500.00 1,222,802.00 170,879.60 7,962,705.0 3,155,815.66 209,848.50 6,613,678.72 1,227,844.40	\$54,504,516.78 7,857.86 8,307,000.00 406,500.00 411,000.00 169,521.79 8,709,603.3 1,151,190.66 208,669.31 5,957,403.49 1,307,251.11		
Due from res've ag'ts. Cash items. Clear's-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks. Fractional currency. Specie. Legal-tender notes.	7,245,083.57 219,539.01 2,648,579.58 309,757.00 35,962.72 5,383,115.65 718,724.00 403,000.00	8,992,295.22 150,778.91 2,408,334.61 469,756.00 27,487.43 7,155,124.50 638,595.00 638,595.00	8,469,600.42 229,232.40 2,588,640.86 683,696.00 27,840.56 6,440,272.60 849,580.00	8,583,467.75 204,412.43 3,547,115.95 592,852.00 29,074.75 6,141,736.90 690,760.00	8,470,920.65 304,039.69 3,035,439.47 509,224.00 28,326.72 4,883,468.00 1,000,300.00		
5% fund with Treas Due from U.S. Treas	79,307.90	408,550.00 35,300.00	415,300.00 46,247.49	406,900.00 162,602.50	414,900.00 45,802.50		
Total	100,074,168.49	101,843,982.10	102,069,861.23	104,549,488.47	102,029,199.39		

#### MASSACHUSETTS.

	176 banks.	176 banks.	176 banks.	177 banks.	177 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks	\$119,505,120.25	\$117,855,691.97	\$119,648,117.68	\$122,329,507.81	\$124,732,667.67
	63,447.67	47,960.93	69,051.07	74,241.81	79,515.72
	20,715,000.00	21,275,000.00	21,490,500.00	21,493,000.00	21,774,500.00
	1,084,000.00	989,000.00	649,000.00	636,360.00	367,000.00
	1,385,671.60	1,101,998.48	260,333.87	205,968.87	86,135.00
	50,000.00	50,000.00	188,000.00	223,000.00	188,000.00
	222,075.18	216,037.21	530,999.38	177,695.85	173,972.64
	23,319,279.66	24,725,915.18	26,249,913.54	27,875,508.84	28,038,956.93
	3,632,339.31	3,628,039.76	3,658,157.14	3,812,797.30	3,889,681.17
	257,102.59	257,270.26	250,546.95	252,351.88	253,267.65
	833,911.87	825,414.07	856,198.76	658,177.10	821,871.29
Due from state banks	172,311.44	195,087.04	695,739.39	164,295.92	217,352.14
Due from res've ag'ts	17,535,502.81	18,726,594.45	20,314,845.88	19,650,313.69	19,345,895.61
Cash items	549,411.60	586,327.40	522,289.98	566,734.81	603,711.03
	256,341.26	251,182.88	332,754.28	264,815.32	359,608.32
	<b>1,064</b> ,379.00	988,154.00	1,449,053.00	1,466,894.00	1,352,831.00
	89,656.18	102,275.47	98,493.17	96,913.10	103,939.69
SpecieLegal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas		5,864,897.04 2,624,661.00 1,024,900.00 49,200.00	6,381,144.05 3,242,814.00 1,039,642.50 43,050.00	6,271,487.18 3,185,116.00 1,044,575.00 54,038.50	6,236,828.06 3,309,334.00 1,051,052.50 24,942.50
Total	200, 405, 933. 85	201,385,607.14	207,970,644.64	<b>210</b> , 503, 792. 98	213,011,062.92

#### MARYLAND.

Y 4-7-11441	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	June 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	84 banks.	84 bands.	84 banks.	86 banks.	87 banks.
Capital stock	\$5, 106, 670.00	\$5,110,690.00	\$5,086,700.00	\$5, 114, 700.00	\$5,095,715.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	3,319,183.95 965,557.70	3, 408, 440. 38 763, 613. 05	3, 401, 203. 27 949, 435. 03	3, 386, 203, 27 1, 022, 152, 24	3,452,868.57 813,674.76
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	3,979,085.00	3,956,515.00	4,064,625.00	4, 102, 170.00	4, 172, 505. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents.	472, 775. 82 84, 533. 20 98, 576. 57 36, 342. 49	432, 775. 41 55, 109. 36 98, 020. 60 35, 846. 62	503, 971, 89 70, 984, 13 93, 887, 57 41, 513, 40	445, 232, 38 75, 225, 58 127, 938, 17 81, 331, 46	392, 316. <b>71</b> 78, 719. <b>24</b> 84, 368. 31 <b>44</b> , 717. 64
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits	18,607.62 28,400,654.24	23, 889. 79 28, 697, 543. 13	18, 396. 85 28, 801, 927. 81	12, 904. 03 28, 837, 292. 55	15, 251. 41 30, 483, 386. 23
U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers	1, 158, 157. 42	1,003,647.73	472, 735. 24 2, 164. 76	412,540.53	108, 372. 47
Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable	19, 674. 06 50, 000. 00	66, 022. 61 82, 500. 00	25,000.00 17,000.00 200,500.00	25,000.00 25,671.70 256,500.00	24, 447. 58 204, 500. 00
Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	4, 053. 43 540. 00	2,587.42 2,202.27	4, 061. 03 63. 46	2,591. 18 10,103.38	2,507.80 9,660.30
Total	43, 714, 411. 50	43, 739, 403. 37	43, 754, 169. 44	43, 937, 556. 47	44, 983, 011. 02

#### CITY OF BALTIMORE.

	18 banks.	18 banks.	18 banks.	18 banks.	18 banks.
Capital stock	\$12,740,700.00	\$12,590,700.00	\$12,590,700.00	\$12,590,700.00	\$12,590,700.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	7,073,418.81 2,479,181.83	7, 352, 500. 00 1, 750, 945. 39	7,372,500.00 2,128,135.68	7,350,500.00 2,245,798.21	7, 335, 000. 00 2, 005, 192. 18
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	7,907,997.50 468.00	7,870,257.50 468.00	8,128,520.00 468.00	8, 141, 367. 50 468. 00	8, 194, 547. 50 468. 00
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	13,662,720.51 3,351,401.04 7,010,126.75 1,954,065.50	14, 169, 566, 32 3, 661, 845, 39 7, 554, 569, 94 1, 829, 901, 23	13, 468, 167, 82 3, 398, 630, 59 7, 822, 081, 69 2, 455, 665, 88	14,020,517.20 3,556,758.64 6,476,647.39 1,568,739.40	13, 968, 273, 23 3, 698, 792, 86 7, 884, 850, 91 1, 773, 605, 36
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers	29, 456. 94 38, 944, 114. 09 2, 101, 523. 95 18, 951. 27	45, 333. 44 41, 365, 582. 50 1, 546, 221. 10	25, 186, 51 41, 704, 120, 85 1, 342, 785, 59	23,679.56 45,481,605.66 1,283,548.84 10,176.12	39, 635, 88 42, 035, 145, 41 616, 707, 24
Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes	1,051,500.00 121,900.00 1,597,600.00 29,042.30	1,029,000.00 620,500.00 445,000.00 11,591.29	697,000.00 121,500.00 797,000.00 17,398.62	984,000.00 100,000.00 714,981.95	942, 000. 00 91, 500. 00 835, 000. 00 17, 780. 82
Other liabilities	100, 074, 168, 49	101,843,982.10	102,069,861.23	104, 549, 488. 47	102, 029, 199. 39

#### MASSACHUSETTS.

	176 banks.	176 banks.	176 banks.	177 banks.	177 banks.
Capital stock	\$32,317,500.00	\$32,217,500.00	\$31,917,500.00	\$32, 214, 990. 00	\$32,217,500.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	15, 388, 911. 11 8, 390, 041. 52	15, 498, 476. 11 8, 625, 123. 15	15,706,125.00 8,484,224.98	15, 955, 125. 00 8, 963, 485. 00	16, 263, 691. 95 9, 125, 445. 01
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	20, 178, 660. 00	20, 789, 672. 50	21, 178, 930. 00	21, 115, 487. 50	21, 493, 200. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	575, 218, 21 311, 440, 97 5, 902, 198, 14 1, 518, 771, 77	514, 666. 47 349, 157. 22 6, 977, 244. 84 1, 356, 318. 06	463, 440. 48 569, 799. 50 7, 693, 789. 35 1, 316, 573. 34	591, 941, 24 572, 658, 43 6, 478, 972, 93 1, 523, 879, 63	406, 198, 88 507, 277, 99 6, 343, 000, 39 1, 109, 362, 03
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits. U. S. deposits. Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed. Notes rediscounted. Bills payable. Reserved for taxes. Other liabilities.	36, 454. 89 112, 412, 170. 45 2, 193, 795. 27 107, 537. 26 287, 000. 00 10, 000. 00 754, 500. 00 3, 413. 62 18, 320. 64	35, 840, 13 111, 878, 333, 08 1, 732, 537, 18 118, 088, 50 282, 000, 00 761, 500, 00 4, 202, 21 81, 947, 69	54, 284, 23 118, 784, 086, 79 696, 931, 94 86, 454, 07 446, 000, 00 40, 000, 00 355, 210, 11 98, 23, 61 79, 071, 24	32, 112, 28 121, 351, 625, 52 619, 503, 37 84, 723, 50 386, 000, 00 19, 000, 00 443, 531, 85 106, 166, 21 44, 590, 52	30, 707. 07 123, 995, 845. 11 238, 841. 68 53, 016. 82 332, 500. 00 5, 000. 00 688, 500. 00 174, 703. 35 26, 272. 64
Total	200, 405, 933. 85	201, 385, 607. 14	207, 970, 644. 64	210, 503, 792. 98	213, 011, 062. 92

#### CITY OF BOSTON.

Resources.	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
recources.	21 banks.	21 banks.	20 banks.	20 banks.	20 banks.
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits. U.S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc.	155, 860 08 9, 399, 000, 00 906, 000, 00	\$183, 138, 986, 52 143, 081, 92 10, 007, 000, 00 740, 000, 00 811, 655, 00 5, 500, 00 30, 000, 00 14, 854, 985, 60 5, 373, 422, 12 10, 586, 85	\$183,729,682.29 27,112.94 8,211,000.00 630,000.00 306,165.00 29,000.00 14,705,739.20 5,215,653.22 6,000.00	\$193, 665, 028. 46 44, 175. 18 8, 136, 000. 00 786, 000. 00 1, 857, 387. 80 29, 000. 00 12, 958, 681. 70 5, 238, 719. 55 6, 000. 00	\$191, 439, 614, 55 29, 353, 15 8, 163, 000, 00 764, 000, 00 1, 739, 222, 80 49, 000, 00 605, 636, 37 10, 187, 433, 99 5, 213, 141, 75 6, 000, 00
Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks Due from res've ag'ts	17, 899, 395, 76 4, 296, 114, 96 32, 642, 595, 73	16,044,921.20 4,021,827.61 37,672,407.63	17, 364, 405. 39 3, 891, 159. 28 41, 640, 962. 54	17, 429, 777. 11 5, 123, 884. 18 39, 737, 053. 52	16, 527, 195, 57 3, 968, 127, 47 37, 193, 716, 90
Cash items	484, 577. 40 18, 899, 694. 60 925, 161. 00 53, 265. 77	365, 759. 20 15, 933, 357. 79 840, 594. 00 41, 460. 85	883, 019. 04 22, 161, 896. 06 848, 542. 00 61, 996. 79	662, 051, 28 11, 874, 013, 40 1, 095, 862, 00 57, 475, 74	700, 573. 61 20, 025, 522. 68 910, 124. 00 64, 646. 56
SpecieLegal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U.S. Treas	25, 681, 555. 50 5, 114, 664. 00 469, 950. 00 601, 407. 50	26, 815, 419. 88 4, 437, 464. 00 497, 850. 00 843, 800. 00	28, 464, 814. 30 4, 997, 567. 00 409, 300. 00 724, 027. 60	26, 505, 293. 40 4, 907, 296. 00 406, 800. 00 640, 928. 05	23, 108, 258. 06 4, 948, 897. 00 408, 150. 00 734, 630. 00
Total	322, 857, 795. 42	322, 630, 080. 17	334, 308, 042. 65	331, 161, 427. 37	326, 876, 244. 46

#### MICHIGAN.

	92 banks.	92 banks.	93 banks.	93 banks.	95 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$59,640,665.11	\$59,506,962.99	\$60,600,642.93	\$60,699,476.94	<b>\$61,313,907.70</b>
Overdrafts	218, 883, 74	212,702,37	196, 414, 88	225, 342, 39	262, 403. 32
Bonds for circulation	7, 586, 800, 00	7,656,800.00	7,954,300.00	8,036,800.00	8, 178, 800.00
Bonds for deposits	1, 242, 000.00	1,147,000.00	762,000.00	792,000.00	531,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	613, 903. 17	517, 503, 17	289,000.00	195,000.00	98,000.00
U.S. bonds on hand	52, 080, 00	99,700.00	223, 440, 00	219, 740, 00	267, 740, 00
Premiums on bonds	174, 164, 93	168, 747, 62	162, 187, 47	163, 008, 48	149, 931, 96
Bonds, securities, etc	8, 465, 174, 32	9,065,909.16	10,085,923.87	10, 385, 005, 75	10, 808, 636, 15
Banking house, etc	2, 300, 944. 24	2, 335, 816. 47	2, 370, 718, 49	2, 395, 605, 58	2, 432, 410. 11
Real estate, etc	281, 440. 81	270,749.06	269, 889. 96	298, 657. 18	288, 319, 40
Due from nat'l banks	1, 273, 916. 95	1, 163, 482, 21	1, 356, 419, 40	1, 101, 482. 95	1,324,606.67
Due from state banks	1, 119, 053, 53	1,300,720.17	1,350,043.57	1, 177, 363.07	1,334,560.04
Due from res've ag'ts	9, 152, 254, 60	10, 828, 553, 11	11,023,368.00	10, 265, 151. 62	10, 118, 253, 61
Cash items	192, 889, 02	188, 267, 03	145, 006. 74	162, 106. 34	212, 373. 02
Clear'g-house exch'gs	169, 470, 89	182, 427, 43	291, 731, 14	176, 676, 85	263, 690. 15
Bills of other banks	533, 485, 00	612, 710.00	588, 514. 00	580, 435. 00	514, 355, 00
Fractional currency	42, 046. 44	53, 931. 55	39, 417. 23	39, 592. 34	43, 538. 92
Specie	4, 218, 840. 78	4, 416, 621, 45	4, 223, 285, 97	4,072,709.90	4, 249, 712. 28
Legal-tender notes	1,844,891.00	1,860,707.00	1,777,436.00	1,814,423.00	1,668,220.00
5% fund with Treas	377, 212. 50	368, 170.00	384, 687. 50	388, 262, 50	389, 512, 50
Due from U.S. Treas	12, 852. 50	44, 302. 50	24, 602. 50	27, 522. 50	30, 902. 50
Total	99, 512, 969. 53	102,001,783.29	104, 119, 029. 65	103, 216, 362. 39	104, 480, 873. 33

#### CITY OF DETROIT.

	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits. U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house. etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks	\$24, 420, 610. 35 22, 461. 75 1, 480, 000. 00 330, 000. 00 554, 668. 75 113, 920. 00 40, 175. 00 2, 867, 595. 47 176, 875. 95 10, 064. 99 2, 657, 992. 8	\$23, 350, 195, 08 4, 372, 10 1, 490, 000, 00 480, 000, 00 301, 000, 00 254, 320, 00 40, 175, 00 4, 073, 133, 90 192, 101, 15 10, 064, 99 2, 410, 357, 30 1, 420, 315, 29	\$25,046,464.14 2,841.79 1,490,000.00 480,000.00 200,000.00 212,520.00 39,925.00 4,517,467.97 198,598.60 10,064.99 2,450,202.76 1,294,992.22	\$25, 466, 576, 54 4, 871, 61 1, 490, 000, 00 480, 000, 00 200, 000, 00 257, 520, 00 40, 150, 00 4, 705, 497, 23 189, 607, 60 10, 064, 99 2, 830, 083, 03, 21 1, 383, 032, 21	\$27,696,940.65 10,384.35 1,530,000.00 431,000.00 285,020.00 39,675.00 5,100,275.25 197,773.60 10,064.99 3,336.452.48 1,244.858.87
Due from res've ag'ts	4, 608, 848. 28	4, 914, 265, 16	5, 156, 671. 71	5,077,096.68	5,906,200.30
Cash items	118, 193. 72	68, 939, 61	92, 883. 09	80,920.57	67,454.75
Clear'g-house exch'gs	619, 927. 51	469, 410. 46	479, 253, 57	488, 272. 23	966, 609. 16
Bills of other banks	420, 179. 00	262, 378. 00	287, 729, 00	460, 428. 00	670, 246. 00
Fractional currency	14, 310. 98	13, 485. 18	12, 989, 04	10, 128. 08	9, 554. 03
Specie	2, 662, 180, 50	2,729, 208. 00	2, 533, 524. 50	2, 478, 501, 50	2, 892, 800. 50
Legal-tender notes	1, 517, 794, 00	2,009, 618. 00	1, 801, 941. 00	2, 184, 143, 00	2, 507, 097. 00
5% fund with Treas	72, 000, 00	69, 900. 00	72, 150. 00	74, 480, 00	69, 000. 00
Due from U.S. Treas	68, 700, 50	142, 600. 00	132, 500. 00	156, 500, 00	152, 520. 00
Total	44,017,671.50	44, 705, 839. 22	46, 503, 419. 38	48,067,863.38	53, 123, 926. 93

#### CITY OF BOSTON.

	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	21 banks.	21 banks.	20 banks.	20 banks.	20 banks.
Capital stock	\$24,050,000.00	\$24,050,000.00	\$23,050,000.00	\$23,050,000.00	\$22,250,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	17,740,000.00 8,221,791.08	17,740,000.00 8,517,283.67	17,250,000.00 8,252,403.61	16,750,000.00 8,437,644.36	16,750,000.00 8,678,446.69
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	9,023,317.50	9,874,170.00	8,044,842.50	7,999,510.00	8,076,310.00
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	37, 437, 234, 33 13, 570, 131, 18 39, 791, 369, 14 8, 956, 805, 87	38, 421, 401. 08 10, 751, 141. 95 42, 816, 729. 14 7, 158, 344. 06	35, 597, 550, 91 16, 430, 682, 91 43, 855, 006, 05 7, 445, 957, 40	37, 865, 168. 01 7, 641, 161. 85 40, 927, 635. 34 8, 104, 539. 86	37,019,825.61 6,994,118.51 41,558,056.57 6,763,124.20
Dividends unpaid	13,050.83	9,003.33	15,041.83	24,753.33	11, 444. 83
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts Ü. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	160,094,181.63 1,453,451.09 164,227.50 1,712,000.00	160, 318, 868. 18 943, 009. 11 138, 066. 39 1, 620, 500. 00	172, 699, 968. 18 559, 580. 22 198, 359. 22 577, 000. 00	176,065,105.82 2,063,648.68 200,836.83 552,000.00 898,045.79	175,559,751.11 1,802,425.14 217,164.30 527,000.00
Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	486, 943, 76 68, 291, 51 75, 000, 00	87, 873, 26 108, 690, 00 75, 000, 00	60. 000. 00 271, 377. 50 272. 32	291,600.00 289,777.50	310, 000. 00 358, 577. 50
Total	322, 857, 795. 42	322, 630, 080. 17	334, 308, 042. 65	331, 161, 427. 37	326, 876, 244. 46

#### MICHIGAN.

	92 banks.	92 banks.	93 banks.	93 banks.	95 banks.
Capital stock	\$9,805,000.00	\$9,815,000.00	\$9,836,100.00	\$9,840,000.00	\$9,927,500.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	4,318,150.00 2,184,547.04	4,416,750.00 1,753,533.81	4,420,855.15 2,057,063.79	4,478,682.73 2,189,931.07	4,641,315.85 1,906,381.76
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	7,536,175.00	7,492,635.00	7,853,232.50	7,900,095.50	8,057,325.50
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	456, 318. 59 1, 846, 268. 67 1, 104, 170. 01 47, 005. 58	563, 790, 98 2, 1 <b>7</b> 0, 840, 83 1, 054, 499, 28 27, 481, 07	679, 597, 56 1, 997, 823, 14 1, 227, 099, 75 26, 899, 18	635, 058, 13 1, 869, 394, 02 1, 088, 404, 23 58, 151, 30	826, 230. 73 2, 169, 569. 35 927, 609. 10 59, 654. 27
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed.	7,765.81 70,307,085.26 1,657,633.75 46,532.13 25,000.00	11,559.48 73,204,588.02 1,393,532.03 40,080.82 25,000.00	11,895.64 74,917,778.82 734,134.17 172,364.68	11,424.99 73,840,360.12 773,557.75 135,103.00	9, 513, 01 75, 144, 553, 30 371, 149, 99 134, 397, 97
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	97, 954, 12 30, 000, 00 30, 063, 57 13, 300, 00	7,000.00 6,491.97 19,000.00	14,003.72 135,000.00 21,481.55 13,700.00	303, 430. 22 60, 000. 00 18,369. 33 14,400. 00	203, 881. 62 32, 500. 00 24, 840. 88 44, 450. 00
Total	99, 512, 969. 53	102,001,783.29	104,119,029.65	103, 216, 362. 39	104, 480, 873. 33

#### CITY OF DETROIT.

	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.
Capital stock	\$5,150,000.00	\$5,150,000.00	\$5,150,000.00	\$5,150,000.00	\$5,150,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,750,000.00 465,769.33	1,750,000.00 474,408.42	1,750,000.00 489,751.72	1,750,000.00 582,580.48	1,750,000.00 560,066.34
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,474,300.00	1,429,190.00	1,453,020.00	1,426,580.00	1,373,620.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents  Dividends unpaid	3, 623, 660. 10 4, 720, 688. 29 3, 408, 493. 25 58, 645. 81 210. 04	4,243,860.53 4,932,651.98 4,319,502.53 25,496.00 455.40	4,151,427.37 5,559,393.16 4,838,864.92 44,027.91 1,853.04	4,256,459.23 5,920,608.39 4,701,548.68 96,642.06 398.04	4,769,556.53 4,841,065.14 4,756,930.16 40,999.77 795.94
Individual deposits	22, 199, 534. 09	21,372,303.64	22, 115, 546. 73	23, 302, 244. 58	29, 220, 598. 84
U.S. deposits	569, 596. 72 168, 303. 28 281, 000. 00 26, 311. 71	544,644.50 171,488.78 281,000.00	510, 126, 43 187, 655, 69 215, 000, 00	474, 377. 69 167, 586. 79 200, 000. 00	256, 115. 26 201, 756. 88 200, 000. 00
Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	100,000.00 21,158.88	10,837.44	36, 752. 41	38,837.44	2,422.07
Total	44,017,671.50	44,705,839.22	46, 503, 419. 38	48,067,863.38	53, 123, 926. 93

# ABSTRACT OF REPORTS SINCE SEPTEMBER 23, 1908, MINNESOTA.

D	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	June 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	254 banks.	255 banks.	256 banks.	256 banks.	257 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks Due from state banks Cash items	\$59, 055, 728. 60 490, 674. 63 7, 549, 000. 00 950, 000. 00 216, 000. 00 207, 075. 43 3, 516, 320. 68 3, 013, 912. 70 811, 896, 256. 3 884, 783, 17 11, 856, 856. 56 315, 701. 45	\$59, 765, 126, 69 415, 366, 92 7, 786, 250, 00 820, 000, 00 254, 000, 00 15, 700, 00 196, 440, 61 3, 707, 715, 19 3, 048, 526, 47 853, 238, 23 2, 271, 945, 95 9, 656, 577, 12 290, 137, 45	\$66, 691, 935. 50 326, 580. 94 8, 379, 910. 90 505, 900. 90 47, 748. 81 84, 200. 90 197, 197. 24 3, 824, 356. 91 3, 475, 919. 31 957, 447. 96 2, 648, 927. 94 805, 186. 14 11, 672, 699. 86 247, 274. 93	\$67, 289, 126, 80 464, 414, 11 8, 630, 510, 00 465, 000, 00 117, 150, 00 184, 100, 00 196, 238, 15 4, 089, 097, 27 3, 431, 689, 37 976, 714, 24 2, 906, 247, 99 927, 935, 92 14, 076, 129, 98 321, 721, 42	\$66, 951, 009. 10 424, 872. 37 8, 684, 760. 00 261, 000. 00 500. 00 188, 684. 35 4, 067, 966. 36 3, 459, 709. 43 977, 728. 11 1, 119, 648. 80 15, 670, 916. 8 286, 046. 12
Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks Fractional currency Specie. Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U.S. Treas	86, 424, 55 392, 976, 00 49, 542, 89 4,175, 758, 41 880, 497, 00 373, 274, 50 15, 197, 30	78, 998. 14 412, 871. 00 57, 108. 48 4, 452, 644. 31 804, 902. 00 369, 369. 50 29, 032. 50	89, 248, 12 560, 604, 00 60, 173, 42 4, 873, 605, 35 811, 617, 00 412, 050, 00 14, 220, 22	113, 953, 08 492, 096, 00 57, 572, 24 4, 447, 265, 14 762, 592, 00 421, 872, 00 20, 022, 50	159, 328. 82 581, 592. 00 56, 538. 14 4, 726, 695. 05 848, 351. 00 428, 137. 50 13, 990. 00
Total	97, 948, 213. 06	96,085,203.48	106, 683, 112. 75	110, 291, 448. 21	111, 419, 358. 11

#### CITY OF MINNEAPOLIS.

	5 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$47,300,292.83	\$45,730,854.23	\$46,056,508.86	\$45, 493, 459. 91	\$46,665,934.76
Overdrafts	10,717.69	10, 246, 99	3, 473. 31	13, 480. 27	39,712,48
Bonds for circulation	3,423,000.00	2,925,000.00	3,075,000.00	3, 180, 000, 00	3,230,000.00
Bonds for deposits	382,000.00	355,000.00	355,000.00	355,000.00	201,000.00
Other bd's for deposits	215,000.00	215,000.00	150,000.00	l. <b></b>	
U. S. bonds on hand	2,100.00	2,120.00	2,120.00	102, 120. 00	47, 120.00
Premiums on bonds	10,900.00	1,900.00	6,000.00	7,381.25	6,881.25
Bonds, securities, etc	1,697,786.01	1,531,314.34	1, 442, 549. 71	1,712,259.71	2,513,659,71
Banking house, etc	555,000.00	580,000.00	580,000.00	589, 440, 75	614, 440, 75
Real estate, erc					
Due from nat'l banks	8, 515, 082, 88	5, 437, 140. 36	5,019,380.63	5,832,898.00	6,066,684.36
Due from state banks .	2, 120, 790.00	1,211,775.62	1,064,157.47	1,072,979.30	1,663,306.38
Due from res've ag'ts	11,649,174.53	7,397,245.23	6,946,481.31	6,892,848.38	9,991,135.31
Cash items	46, 678. 65	35, 573. 41	60, 482. 31	32,549.34	42, 582. 70
Clear'g-house exch'gs	2,644,174.60	1,418,608,42	1,503,612,07	1,596,145,57	2,171,621.78
Bills of other banks	492,060.00	428,900.00	272, 955, 00	173, 629, 00	558, 735. 00
Fractional currency	16,087.68	10,846.30	13,052.71	11,645.57	7, 265. 91
		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	ĺ ,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	1 '
Specie	4,611,889.70	4,936,613.70	5,354,074.40	4, 796, 170. 45	4,811,434.70
Legal-tender notes	1,884,090.00	1,594,805.00	<b>1</b> , <b>3</b> 34, 553. 00	972, 166. 00	2, 154, 345. 00
5% fund with Treas	171, 150. 00	146, 250. 00	153,750.00	153,750.00	161, 500. 00
Due from U.S. Treas	44,012.00	94,766.00	81,321.00	86,534.00	93, 117. 00
Total	85, 791, 986, 57	74,063,959.60	73, 474, 471. 78	73,074,457,50	81,040,477.09
10001	00, 101, 900.01	17,000,909.00	10, 111, 111. 10	10,014,401.00	01,010,477.09

# CITY OF ST. PAUL.

	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$25,931,528.40 7,252.09	\$25,997,615.29 8,472.16	\$26,091,962.76 14,301.51	\$25,790,875.34 13,769.68	\$26, 124, 190. 12 10, 775, 49
Bonds for circulation	2,450,000.00	2,600,000.00	2,600,000.00	2,600,000.00	2,775,000.00
Bonds for deposits	403,000.00	844,000.00	794,000.00	754,000.00	578,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand	911, 750. 00	297,000.00	297,000.00	297,000.00	297,000.00
Premiums on bonds.	22,000.00	50,000.00 21,322.92	100,000.00 16,322,92	50,000.00 14,822.92	11,000.00
Bonds, securities, etc.	2,905,141.59	3,082,236.93	3,098,597.18	2,747,660.69	2,590,651.67
Banking house, etc	594,044.61	593, 175. 40	593, 175, 40	593, 175. 40	595,075.40
Real estate, etc	147,728.78	148, 728. 78	148, 728. 78	147,728.78	147,728.78
Due from nat'l banks	2,619,802.77	<b>2,</b> 335, 774. 57	2,033,934.90	2,600,330.07	2,481,048.53
Due from state banks.	2,099,120.21	918,749.80	1,028,851.01	1,078,986.72	1,176,083.31
Due from res've agt's	7,550,104.43	4,851,993.78	4,470,234.54	5,228,757.80	6,952,408.98
Cash items	608, 369. 07	138, 886. 02	166, 970. 75	290, 839. 06	247, 438. 11
Clear'g-house exch'gs	1,060,132.95	643,012.64	634,699.71	776, 798. 10	964, 281, 67
Bills of other banks	263,749.00	237, 005, 00	173, 529, 00	159,870.00	314,020.00
Fractional currency	18,648.54	22, 196. 08	20, 545. 72	17, 989. 99	17,938.06
Specie	3,468,735.45	3,445,252.23	3, 197, 404, 28	2,931,085,48	3, 179, 077, 12
Legal-tender notes	927, 234, 00	715, 428, 00	872,544.00	826, 820.00	1,357,226.00
5% fund with Treas	122,500.00	125,000.00	130,000.00	130,000.00	138,750.00
Due from U.S. Treas	60,671.30	45, 235.00	37,040.00	18, 455. 00	36, 480. 00
			<del></del>	<del></del>	<del></del>
Total	52, 171, 513. 19	47, 121, 084. 60	46, 519, 842. 46	47,068,965.03	49, 994, 173. 24

#### MINNESOTA.

77-1-774	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.			
Liabilities.	254 banks.	255 banks.	256 banks.	256 banks.	257 banks.			
Capital stock	<b>\$11,</b> 014, 500. 00	\$11,291,000.00	\$11,791,000.00	\$11,766,000.00	\$11,816,000.00			
Surplus fund	3,930,071.89	4, 102, 392. 31	5, 036, 773. 00	5,027,030.27	5,050,017.83			
Undivided profits	1,834,905.44	1, 449, 234. 80	1, 439, 463. 84	1, 587, 777. 17	1,366,005.51			
Nat'l-bank circulation.	7, 422, 647. 50	7,506,317.50	8, 180, 935. 00	8,364,515.00	8,602,845.00			
State-bank circulation.	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••					
Due to national banks.	2, 488, 499, 86	2,002,599.52	2,614,016.75	2, 408, 089, 67	2,047,953.79			
Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc	2,779,784.85 145,157.92	2,661,108.51 100,989,79	3, 014, 531. 03 84, 230. 27	2,943,318.70 83,671.26	2, 728, 383, 54 67, 434, 76			
Due to reserve agents	22, 967. 29	7,976.91	3, 935. 09	3, 597. 92	9, 601. 89			
Dividends unpaid	2,874.08	18,549.48	5, 291, 90	5, 950. 57	8, 300. 61			
Individual deposits	66,809,680.40	65, 557, 137. 83	73,872,500.41	77, 363, 266, 27	78, 871, 933. 95			
U. S. Deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis.officers	1, 104, 606, 59 30, 393, 41	877, 943. 84 82, 056. 16	312, 814, 56 77, 185, 44	327, 664, 68 61, 345, 04	118, 631, 84 75, 104, 66			
Bonds borrowed	3,000.00	15,000.00	11,100.11	01,010.01	9,000,00			
Notes rediscounted	48, 240, 01	12,520.48	827. 56	19, 601. 48	52, 323, 25			
Bills payable	239,000.00	311,500.00	184, 500. 00	259, 000, 00	466, 465, 00			
Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	60, 390. 30 11, 493. 52	$\begin{array}{c} 86,731.13 \\ 2,145.22 \end{array}$	59, 264, 79 5, 843, 11	55,877.70 14,742.48	53, 647. 13 75, 709. 35			
Total	97, 948, 213. 06	96, 085, 203. 48	106, 683, 112. 75	110, 291, 448, 21	111, 419, 358, 11			

#### CITY OF MINNEAPOLIS.

	5 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.
Capital stock	\$5,700,000.00	\$5,200,000.00	\$5,200,000.00	\$5,650,000.00	\$5,650,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	5,352,083.00 711,686.41	5, 102, 083, 00 455, 227, 03	5, 102, 083, 00 482, 291, 23	5, 132, 083, 00 588, 483, 97	5, 235, 143. 00 649, 612. 35
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	3,416,595.00	2,920,000.00	3, 056, 400. 00	2, 969, 402. 50	3,034,802.50
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	16, 200, 597, 60 14, 629, 965, 58 1, 377, 149, 79	12,670,915.92 11,345,127.09 1,389,393.32	13, 490, 801, 99 11, 210, 784, 09 1, 092, 418, 92	12, 523, 118, 26 9, 932, 816, 66 1, 217, 104, 47	13, 178, 878, 25 9, 109, 173, 04 1, 045, 981, 35
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	1, 909. 50 37, 271, 756. 78 531, 811. 89 51, 931. 02 545, 000. 00	1,739.00 33,958,213.23 342,832.66 81,928.35 545,000.00	5, 051. 17 32, 945, 761. 46 280, 951. 24 62, 928. 68 545, 000. 00	1, 495. 00 34, 123, 719. 97 304, 190. 21 36, 043. 46 545, 000. 00	839. 00 42, 384, 436. 86 113, 394. 87 77. 215. 87 485, 000. 00
Bills payable	1, 500. 00	50,000.00 1,500.00		50,000.00 1,000.00	75,000.00 1,000.00
Total	85, 791, 986, 57	74,063,959.60	73, 474, 471. 78	73,074,457.50	81,040,477.09

#### CITY OF ST. PAUL.

	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.
Capital stock	\$4,100,000.00	\$4, 100, 000. 00	\$4, 100, 000. 00	\$4, 100, 000. 00	\$4, 100, 000. 00
Surplus fund Undivided profita	2,600,000.00 626,437.29	2,750,000.00 334,593.41	2,750,000,00 $413,182,73$	2,710,000.00 467,542.92	2,740,000,00 528,503,31
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	2,025,897.50	2,065,797.50	2, 182, 295, 00	2, 184, 397. 50	2,364,997.50
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	10, 198, 690, 24 5, 244, 885, 10 635, 941, 24 37, 390, 74	8,761,519.32 4,436,545.39 632,502.77	8, 829, 260, 58 4, 327, 264, 19 583, 304, 82	7, 927, 528, 62 3, 798, 479, 55 479, 042, 36 6, 124, 81	9,007,155,01 3,750,859,33 421,010,85
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	40, 925, 00 • 25, 168, 664, 47 544, 803, 70 615, 851, 01 267, 000, 00	81, 709. 00 22, 748, 136. 92 697, 910. 96 409, 381. 02	81, 276, 00 22, 264, 002, 52 472, 784, 61 471, 323, 76	136, 673, 00 24, 271, 112, 29 574, 789, 07 373, 722, 30	42, 058. 00 26, 191, 331. 76 323, 565. 87 475, 977. 67
Bills payable	65, 026. 90	102, 988. 31	45, 148. 25	39, 552. 61	48,713.94
Total	52, 171, 513. 19	47, 121, 084. 60	46, 519, 842, 46	47,068,965.03	49, 994, 173, 24

#### MISSISSIPPI.

Resources.	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
resources.	31 banks.	31 banks.	31 banks.	31 banks.	31 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$10,348,704.02	\$9,763,354.83	\$10, 242, 611. 94	<b>\$10</b> , 223, 537. 98	\$10,579,351.77
Overdrafts	1,378,039.30	842, 417, 12	657, 743. 91	335, 881. 53	206,041.32
Bonds for circulation.	2,793,750.00	2,879,750.00	3,089,750.00	3,089,750.00	3, 138, 750.00
Bonds for deposits	536,000.00	515,000.00	190,000.00	190,000.00	79,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits	150, 678. 13	79,094.67	10, 892. 42	10,861.91	
U. S. bonds on hand	3,500.00	3,500.00	90,000.00	110,000.00	98,000.00
Premiums on bonds	62, 235. 83	59,848.46	59, 156, 33	59, 525. 08	51,829.86
Bonds, securities, etc	1,186,007.01	1,177,280.06	1,310,364.40	1,280,659.57	1,299,382.70
Banking house, etc	776, 517. 45	758, 249.46	759, 690. 77	761, 607. 11	758, 559, 28
Real estate, etc	142,042.54	147, 575, 56	133,028.02	140,087.66	143, 154, 05
Due from nat'l banks.	404, 642, 24	335, 935, 56	395, 993. 49	359, 037. 71	294, 891, 61
Due from state banks.	554, 509, 60	688,063.29	586, 294, 20	537, 473, 21	357, 553, 12
Due from res've ag'ts	1,946,868.52	3, 233, 878. 08	2,242,307.88	1,669,172.09	1,284,392.34
Cash items	111, 112. 93	197, 434. 15	170, 792. 04	95, 086. 25	76, 569. 41
Clear'g-house exch'gs.	30, 496, 55	16,865.25	3,349.91	6,842.48	5, 274, 24
Bills of other banks	59,112.00	76,883.00	93, 358. 00	54, 588. 00	48,600.00
Fractional currency	14, 379. 81	19,853.43	21, 992. 08	17, 110. 96	15, 428. 55
Specie	631,070.60	846, 116. 30	810, 551, 43	705,073.98	674, 510, 98
Legal-tender notes	412, 378, 00	303, 354. 00	294,774.00	260, 868.00	212, 863, 00
5% fund with Treas	125, 362, 50	135, 987. 50	143,961.90	142, 489, 40	143, 337. 50
Due from U.S. Treas	8,905.80	7,948.77	3,820.00	3, 300. 00	
Total	21,676,312.83	22,088,389.49	21, 310, 432. 72	20,052,952.92	19, 467, 489. 73

#### MISSOURI.

	101 banks.	102 banks.	104 banks.	104 banks.	106 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$21,355,415,14	\$22, 252, 036, 25	\$23,653,431.38	\$23,390,333.47	\$23,384,604.10
Overdrafts	309, 225, 97	292, 986. 99	249, 996, 74	261, 170, 78	303, 440. 05
Bonds for circulation	4,775,150.00	4,861,400.00	5,041,400.00	5, 177, 650, 00	5,347,920.00
Bonds for deposits	641,000.00	651,000.00	300,000.00	190,000.00	111,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits	177, 210.00	154, 457. 50	34, 360. 00	24,360.00	
U. S. bonds on hand	121, 410.00	242, 410, 00	412,710.00	397,720.00	408, 950, 00
Premiums on bonds	150, 519. 79	154, 915, 61	149, 586. 50	144, 179, 79	139, 738. 10
Bonds, securities, etc	1,900,525.84	2, 202, 545. 25	2,341,868.47	2,298,291.49	2,270,689.77
Banking house, etc	1, 131, 919. 45	1, 136, 076. 49	1, 148, 293. 47	1,172,961.99	1,205,245.78
Real estate, etc	184, 591, 04	199,069.23	201,767.29	208, 950. 57	201,715.17
Due from nat'l banks.	989, 227, 47	993, 538, 56	891,757.60	770, 315. 04	926, 530. 40
Due from state banks.	377, 241.55	468, 436. 38	540, 973. 45	564,722.59	561,420.85
Due from res've ag'ts	5, 823, 784. 62	6,813,761.85	5, 488, 529, 94	5,520,992.52	6, 451, 118. 48
Cash items	114, 891. 19	149, 183, 02	181, 304, 00	115,761.37	144, 264, 54
Clear'g-house exch'gs	34, 259, 32	58, 634, 70	54, 581. 43	34, 150, 59	51,986.38
Bills of other banks	205, 146, 00	247, 321.00	208, 705, 00	226, 870.00	186,627.00
Fractional currency	23,036.97	24, 636. 27	25, 380. 20	22,074.03	22, 156, 39
Specie	1,497,207.45	1, 595, 705, 85	1, 572, 490. 85	1, 533, 664, 75	1,585,591.34
Legal-tender notes	707, 730, 00	796, 119, 00	776, 176, 00	731, 510, 00	657,924.00
5% fund with Treas	235, 307. 25	215, 257. 25	243, 369. 75	248, 327. 25	256, 882. 25
Due from U. S. Treas.	3,507.50	10,410.00	7,030.00	1,612.50	12. 50
2 00 110111 0 1 10 110110			-,,000.00		12:00
Total	40,758,306.55	43, 519, 901. 20	43, 523, 712. 07	43,035,618.73	44, 217, 817. 10

# CITY OF KANSAS CITY.

	7 banks.	8 banks.	8 banks.	9 banks.	9 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposit Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks	\$45, 358, 617. 00 93, 278. 43 2, 945, 000. 00 507, 000. 00 688, 525. 00 28, 000. 00 55, 927. 08 4, 345, 302. 74 1, 140, 337. 79 96, 677. 08 6, 840, 991. 28	\$43, 411, 193, 30 66, 412, 01 2, 395, 000, 00 532, 000, 00 688, 525, 00 775, 000, 00 86, 117, 43 4, 414, 275, 95 1, 142, 386, 68 89, 677, 08 6, 514, 243, 80	\$48, 431, 295, 33 44, 573, 56 3, 045, 000, 00 532, 000, 00 390, 850, 00 103, 000, 00 85, 927, 08 5, 617, 657, 66 1, 153, 488, 01 89, 677, 08 6, 191, 964, 71	\$50, 260, 476, 69 61, 117, 38 3, 185, 000, 00 532, 000, 00 390, 850, 00 106, 000, 00 87, 211, 91 4, 703, 674, 79 1, 167, 372, 73 93, 362, 44 5, 871, 388, 69	\$51, 328, 587, 69 105, 349, 53 3, 360, 000, 00 485, 000, 00 105, 100, 00 87, 608, 75 4, 567, 663, 53 1, 155, 183, 48 115, 684, 97 7, 016, 005, 10
Dut from state banks.	5, 201, 530. 35	5, 855, 671, 16	4, 403, 825, 76	4, 133, 487, 82	5,047,395.78
Due from res've ag'ts	12, 658, 863. 24	18, 656, 070, 55	15, 048, 199, 74	13, 813, 327, 42	15,168,927.35
Cash items	488, 123, 88	672, 583, 66	533, 646. 84	105, 124. 59	202, 135, 48
	1, 539, 333, 02	1, 756, 690, 47	1, 907, 366. 56	1, 665, <b>4</b> 97. 61	2, 212, 968, 63
	232, 220, 00	512, 345, 00	799, 590. 00	711, 892. 00	377, 965, 00
	12, 806, 39	16, 498, 10	13, 064. 02	15, 041. 31	18, 250, 73
Specie	5, 588, 641, 85	6, 767, 962, 49	7,719,712.40	7, 136, 965, 50	6,321,000.00
Legal-tender notes	1, 374, 010, 00	1, 440, 572, 00	1,342,855.00	1, 435, 675, 00	1,469,775.00
5% fund with Treas	147, 250, 00	112, 650, 00	146,050.00	144, 650, 00	168,000.00
Due from U. S. Treas	16, 800, 50	145, 463, 20	95,300.00	15, 000, 00	44,800.00
Total	89, 389, 235. 63	96,051,037.88	97, 695, 043. 75	95, 625, 115. 88	99, 490, 301. 02

#### MISSISSIPPI.

T 1-1-1141	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	31 banks.	31 banks.	31 banks.	31 banks.	31 banks.
Capital Stock paid in	\$3,452,680.00	\$3,455,110.00	\$3,460,000.00	\$3,460,000.00	\$3,460,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,257,200.00 553,686.11	$1,325,391.21 \ 325,673.31$	1,313,391.21 490,805.54	1,313,391.21 556,534.01	1,343,836.61 470,245.24
Nat'l-bank circulation . State-bank circulation .	2,766,830.00	2,840,730.00	3,049,625.00	3,035,825.00	3, 133, 927. 50
Due to national banks. Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	110, 612. 54 443, 681. 80 171, 592. 41 32, 351. 49	86, 322. 86 454, 576. 83 406, 762. 25 66, 420. 93	112,057.99 329,797.90 458,190.61 28,561.11	90, 195, 56 175, 561, 22 366, 090, 97 16, 207, 69	83, 436. 99 134, 307. 33 279, 442. 93 4, 602. 20
Dividends unpaid	1,336.00	7,563.50	3, 404. 00	2,794.25	3, 756. 0
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed. Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes. Other liabilities	10,883,877.83 623,000.00 17,621.32 110,000.00 150,495.63 1,050,200.00 12,630.00 38,517.70	11,979,807,36 494,470,00 14,810,26 116,000,00 70,065,27 407,500,00 22,162,02 15,023,69	11,357,140.32 179,299.81 20,700.19 110,000.00 80,689.33 290,000.00 21,115.00 5,654.71	10, 405, 811, 02 173, 337, 21 26, 190, 33 80, 043, 75 69, 329, 27 258, 500, 00 21, 614, 74 1, 526, 69	9, 683, 165, 42 19, 657, 81 33, 925, 66 10, 000, 00 197, 615, 24 569, 000, 00 31, 800, 86 8, 769, 94
Total	21, 676, 312. 83	22,088,389.49	21, 310, 432. 72	20,052,952.92	19,467,489.7

#### MISSOURI.

	101 banks.	102 banks.	104 banks.	104 banks.	106 banks.
Capital stock	\$5,935,000.00	\$6,135,000.00	\$6,297,500.00	\$6,302,500.00	\$6,392,500.00
Surplus fund	2,050,052.93 1,001,552.66 4,748,305.00	2,140,694.63 702,084.71 4,756,995.00	2,164,744.63 932,079.35 4,938,695.00	2, 282, 619, 69 804, 427, 53 5, 097, 275, 00	2,377,755.70 683,026.54 5,277,245.00
Due to national banks.	232, 229. 42	210, 449. 85	126, 173, 16	128, 107. 59	170,054.72
Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents Dividends unpaid	2,007,530.96 30,158.53 10,279.24 3,920.00	2,304,347.80 32,188.12 10,000.00 5,289.00	2,063,092.54 41,064.09 13,159.79 3,866.00	1,975,156.45 48,167.57 10,558.80 13,118.00	2,512,677.53 28,896.48 10,000.00 3,619.50
Individual deposits	23, 743, 017. 35	26, 221, 832. 57	26, 269, 919. 44	25, 811, 545, 82	26, 521, 491, 74
U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers	772, 600. 00	685,000.00	205,000.00	170,000.00	17,000.00
Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	112,000.00	95,000.00	22,000.00 58,372.21	22,000.00 24,493.35	1,000.00
Bills payable	99,000.00 11,231.68 1,428.78	66,000.00 4,614.17 150,405.35	279,000.00 8,833.92 100,211.94	332,000.00 13,174.37 474.56	212,000.00 10,272.39 277.50
Total	40,758,306.55	43, 519, 901. 20	43, 523, 712. 07	43,035,618.73	44, 217, 817, 10

#### CITY OF KANSAS CITY.

	7 banks.	8 banks.	8 banks.	9 banks.	9 banks.
Capital stock	\$4,100,000.00	\$4,749,360.00	\$5,100,000.00	\$5,300,000.00	\$5,300,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,873,759.95 542,371.72 2,908,500.00	1,922,500.00 747,916.09 2,321,500.00	2,023,500.00 854,492.43 3,032,700.00	2,148,500.00 773,814.50 3,167,800.00	2, 151, 000. 00 830, 496. 35 3, 360, 000. 00
Dut to national banks.	25, 290, 915.59	28, 413, 771. 81	29, 339, 443. 81	27,003,098.69	27, 137, 368. 88
Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents Dividends unpaid	18, 293, 513. 39 3, 193, 125. 71 215, 153. 42 810. 00	19, 109, 266. 01 4, 555, 796. 43 215, 274. 05 6, 666. 00	18,844,926.98 4,620,140.81 215,348.39 1,964.00	18,345,185.85 4,558,403.46 215,373.17 1,004.00	20, 250, 759. 62 4, 977, 339. 15 303, 055. 76 1, 134. 00
Individual deposits	31, 690, 034. 37	32,411,151.23	32, 793, 324. 85	33, 131, 434. 73	34, 555, 120. 75
U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	934, 811. 65 185, 124. 41	837, 407. 40 146, 118. 86	587, 325. 95 277, 876. 53	731,838.10 148,663.38	328, 240, 34 239, 786, 17
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes	14,066.67		4,000.00	100,000.00	50,000.00 6,000.00
Other liabilities	147,048.75	614, 610. 00			
Total	89, 389, 235, 63	96,051,337.88	97, 695, 043. 75	95, 625, 115. 88	99, 490, 301. 02

#### CITY OF ST. JOSEPH.

	_				
D	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation	\$11, 488, 933. 41 51, 183. 57 880, 000. 00	\$12, 245, 210. 07 42, 249. 54 880, 000. 00	\$12, 192, 936. 43 52, 984. 00 920, 000. 00	\$11,739,538.25 47,545.37 920,000.00	\$11,785,645.72 65,426.86 920,000.00
Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits	232, 000. 00	232, 000. 00	170,000.00	170,000.00	132, 000. 00
U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc	100. 00 8, 039. 07 285, 806. 42 194, 179. 87	100. 00 7, 289. 07 111, 237. 69 204, 147. 78	5, 100. 00 7, 289. 07 283, 923. 03 204, 018. 53	5, 100. 00 3, 281. 25 236, 815. 60 202, 888. 83	34, 100. 00 1, 906. 75 291, 047. 48 202, 912. 43
Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts.	1, 965, 319. 91 626, 375. 59 2, 588, 343. 39	2,710,333.24 925,610.09 2,944,981.85	2, 236, 166, 64 658, 945, 59 1, 743, 187, 43	2,310,718.66 704,060.01 1,911,945.50	2, 629, 043. 77 753, 236. 89 2, 741, 830. 96
Cash items	57, 106. 91 328, 278. 34 80, 740. 00 4, 997. 05	107, 951. 19 366, 291. 26 97, 985. 00 3, 402. 51	257, 138. 26 246, 636. 86 120, 510. 00 4, 307. 82	79, 958. 03 269, 160. 35 78, 466. 00 4, 652. 00	78, 781. 19 228, 594. 83 80, 301. 00 4, 497. 59
Specie	1, 228, 541, 80 545, 508, 60 44, 000, 60 13, 031, 00	1, 243, 551. 00 693, 140. 00 44, 000. 00 30, 700. 00	1, 297, 160, 75 766, 660, 00 46, 000, 00 5, 000, 00	1, 246, 843. 25 646, 020. 00 46, 000. 00 2, 466. 00	1, 184, 598. 25 725, 370. 00 46, 000. 00
Total	20, 622, 484. 33	22, 890, 180. 29	21, 217, 964. 41	20, 625, 459. 10	21, 905, 293. 72

#### CITY OF ST. LOUIS.

	8 banks.	9 banks.	9 banks.	9 banks.	10 banks.		
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts.	143, 484, 60 17, 036, 290, 00 1, 465, 500, 00 947, 386, 27 145, 980, 00 197, 120, 81 5, 884, 695, 77 2, 927, 759, 12 223, 025, 99 36, 361, 186, 74	\$114, 925, 861. 94 104, 071. 54 17, 142, 290. 00 1, 392, 500. 00 853, 018. 77 122, 980. 00 198, 542. 69 10, 057, 119. 95 1, 926, 755. 38 223, 226. 90 9, 766, 693. 32	\$124, 960, 277. 74 41, 966, 32 17, 172, 290, 00 907, 500, 00 684, 060, 02 512, 980, 00 178, 988, 76 9, 382, 239, 83 1, 772, 385, 02 219, 712, 683, 54 7, 500, 149, 08	\$119, 274, 865. 01 42, 904. 35 17, 622, 290. 00 709, 500. 00 526, 220. 02 489, 980. 00 181, 937. 51 8, 180, 489. 69 3, 272, 218. 35 248, 702. 48 28, 929, 129. 32 6, 523, 690. 32	\$118, 469, 419. 12 35, 878, 22, 290. 60 18, 222, 290. 60 562, 500. 00 191, 087. 500. 00 162, 151. 26 10, 456, 373. 44 3, 272, 369. 70 246, 703. 26 26, 570, 020. 54 7, 346, 290. 28		
Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs. Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks Fractional currency Specie. Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas. Due from U. S. Treas	22, 697, 486, 69 5, 840, 934, 00 814, 414, 50	234, 535, 43 2, 717, 206, 13 797, 570, 00 16, 825, 63 25, 836, 068, 44 5, 748, 686, 00 777, 614, 50 177, 000, 00	143, 156, 83 2, 578, 124, 25 547, 175, 00 9, 620, 93 27, 089, 023, 15 5, 866, 762, 00 711, 064, 50 222, 502, 50	139, 213, 67 2, 673, 933, 17 752, 170, 00 9, 810, 91 24, 951, 239, 15 5, 610, 953, 00 796, 464, 50 166, 502, 50	1, 095, 686, 28 4, 589, 580, 82 646, 265, 00 18, 303, 48 25, 977, 306, 39 4, 444, 563, 00 907, 014, 50 103, 002, 50		
Total	219, 568, 038. 30	231, 324, 368. 78	228, 409, 592. 43	221, 102, 213. 95	223, 664, 805. 13		

# MONTANA.

	42 banks.	41 banks.	43 banks.	44 banks.	47 banks.
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts. Overdrafts Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits. U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks.	\$21, 930, 514. 82 581, 741. 93 2, 328, 200. 00 420, 000. 00 718, 000. 00 36, 679. 38 1, 701, 737. 91 649, 945. 68 281, 605. 68 1, 584, 660. 65	\$22, 047, 577. 12 452, 974. 09 2, 396, 700. 00 490, 000. 00 100, 000. 00 30, 469. 44 1, 335, 466. 25 630, 364. 25 275, 225, 32 1, 211, 528. 47	\$22, 685, 450. 10 535, 747. 03 2, 486, 700. 00 430, 000. 00 613, 800. 00 100, 000. 0 25, 332. 80 1, 467, 718. 59 677, 611. 38 288, 428. 80 2, 102, 460. 21	\$23, 564, 519. 44 614, 722. 92 2, 517, 950. 00 430, 000. 00 613, 800. 00 100, 000. 00 25, 956. 80 1, 610, 403. 82 673, 658. 72 244, 676. 02 2, 238, 063. 57	\$23, 192, 920, 94 569, 958, 43 2, 660, 450, 00 371, 000, 00 552, 800, 00 125, 000, 00 23, 684, 40 1, 814, 661, 34 703, 653, 09 230, 927, 78 1, 949, 418, 14
Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks Fractional currency	740, 089. 71 7, 595, 900. 19 100, 601. 84 92, 580. 52 278, 805. 00 12, 380. 94	690, 393. 71 6, 003, 048. 17 57, 482. 65 61, 443. 43 300, 241. 00 14, 135. 79	728, 750. 67 6, 015, 212. 47 80, 291. 37 72, 080. 79 312, 581. 00 11, 662. 99	883, 954, 70 5, 811, 326, 67 82, 056, 30 117, 095, 08 311, 075, 00 12, 118, 91	926, 563. 52 7,788, 952. 95 98, 437. 75 89, 526. 62 261, 024. 00 13,840. 71
Specie	2, 261, 137, 55 518, 948, 00 115, 680, 00 5, 468, 00	2, 381, 857. 10 631, 597. 00 117, 632. 50 10, 830. 00	2, 517, 215. 35 622, 172. 00 122, 650. 00 19, 950. 73	2, 454, 695. 10 501, 735. 00 120, 562. 50 3, 298. 00	2, 414, 936. 30 624, 668. 00 129, 260. 00 3, 037. 50
Total	41, 954, 677. 99	39, 855, 966. 29	41,895,816.28	42,931,668.55	44, 544, 721. 47

#### CITY OF ST. JOSEPH.

T /- 1. 11/41	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	4 banks.				
Capital stock	\$1, 100. 000. 00	\$1,100,000.00	\$1, 100, 000. 00	\$1,100,000.00	\$1,100,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	500, 000. 00 203, 866. 29	500, 000. 00 185, 256. 77	500, 000. 00 214, 218. 56	500, 000. 00 201, 707. 15	500,000.00 196,999.16
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	870, 500. 00	865, 350. 00	908, 300. 00	908, 200. 00	897, 900. 00
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	3, 623, 014, 65 6, 574, 052, 42 373, 336, 88	4, 406, 917, 03 6, 413, 993, 77 422, 256, 86	4, 177, 750, 95 5, 704, 892, 42 419, 831, 13	3, 609, 516, 20 5, 647, 206, 64 335, 447, 09	3, 792, 904, 42 6, 904, 318, 67 372, 838, 87
Dividends unpaid	472.00	436.00	132.00	32.00	100.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	7, 153, 759. 71 204, 978. 03 11, 504. 35	8,787,861.69 193,074.10 12,034.07	8,018,933.32 144,153.06 26,752.97	8, 146, 017. 51 159, 162. 30 16, 170. 21	8, 021, 115. 47 101, 225. 91 12, 891. 22
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	7,000.00	3,000.00	3,000.00	2,000.00	5,000.00
Total	20, 622, 484. 33	22, 890, 180. 29	21, 217, 964. 41	20, 625, 459. 10	21, 905, 293. 72

#### CITY OF ST. LOUIS.

	8 banks.	9 banks.	9 banks.	9 banks.	10 banks.
Capital stock	\$19,100,000.00	\$20,600,000.00	\$20,600,000.00	\$20,600,000.00	\$20,793,490.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	11, 440, 000. 00 5, 486, 542. 46	11,950,000.00 5,274,991.06	11,950,000.00 5,335,006.78	11,950,000.00 5,220,183.37	11, 950, 000. 00 5, 110, 286. 57
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	16,722,260.00	16,903,882.50	16,914,480.00	17, 352, 732. 50	17,768,287.50
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	55, 606, 762. 38 27, 908, 567. 37 6, 167, 708. 43	63, 529, 509, 01 30, 050, 710, 42 4, 144, 864, 17	63, 769, 738. 81 27, 201, 590. 41 4, 454, 062. 57	57, 747, 862, 36 27, 102, 450, 14 4, 770, 487, 36	56, 133, 508. 27 28, 212, 941. 70 6, 046, 932. 15
Dividends unpaid	11,898.25	18, 583. 25	17,337.25	11, 953. 25	33, 219. 25
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	73, 689, 010. 52 2, 061, 266. 84 1, 366, 886. 10	76, 050, 297, 50 1, 432, 263, 02 1, 326, 886, 10	75, 638, 695, 94 1, 181, 500, 46 1, 137, 386, 10	73, 780, 076, 77 1, 185, 205, 68 7, 903, 07 1, 084, 386, 10	75, 539, 757. 11 513, 351. 68 15, 089. 25 1, 544, 840. 00
Bills payable	6, 850, 00 285, 95	42, 125. 00 256. 75	108, 975. 00 100, 819. 11	287, 225. 00 1, 748. 35	3, 101. 65
Total	219, 568, 038. 30	231, 324, 368. 78	228, 409, 592. 43	221, 102, 213. 95	223, 664, 805. 15

#### MONTANA.

	42 banks.	41 banks.	43 banks.	44 banks.	47 banks.
Capital stock	\$3,790,000.00	\$3,775,000.00	\$4, 155, 300.00	\$4, 282, 600.00	\$4,411,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,706,800.00 1,461,900.29	1,801,738.53 904,678.53	1,895,967.61 1,005,113.31	1,921,300.51 1,175,452.41	2,020,500.00 1,279,706.72
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	2, 201, 207. 50	2, 234, 397. 50	2,274,847.50	2, 329, 807. 50	2,539,622.50
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	979, 263. 88 894, 030. 86 130, 921. 18	726, 294. 78 856, 061. 10 66, 262. 28	1, 386, 104, 99 1, 130, 391, 23 148, 372, 99 464, 13	1, 559, 668. 55 930, 048. 00 153, 431. 81 7, 889. 14	1, 354, 514, 92 931, 592, 83 153, 682, 96 7, 169, 42
Dividends unpaid	839.00	21, 195. 79	2, 440. 00	280.00	3, 824. 00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable. Reserved for taxes	29, 393, 831. 03 734, 621. 91 247, 069. 28 211, 000. 00 198, 193. 06	28, 069, 397. 09 695, 763. 40 238, 428. 20 190, 000. 00 30, 000. 00 144, 549. 09	28, 415, 200. 04 573, 614. 93 320, 459. 16 249, 000. 00 267, 500. 00 66, 940. 39	28, 947, 451. 29 642, 270. 29 231, 301. 04 249, 000. 00 481, 500. 00 12, 998. 17	30, 655, 353. 94 427, 461. 25 280, 498. 72 249, 000. 00 3, 981. 65 97, 500. 00 124, 161. 71
Other liabilities	5,000.00	102, 200. 00	4, 100. 00	6, 669. 84	5, 150. 85
Total	41, 954, 677. 99	39, 855, 966. 29	41, 895, 816. 28	42,931,668.55	44, 544, 721. 47

# Abstract of Reports since September 23, 1908,

#### NEBRASKA.

Dagamaas	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	205 banks.	205 banks.	206 banks.	209 banks.	205 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks	638, 394. 55 6, 599, 910. 00 931, 500. 00 226, 369. 91 58, 310. 00 169, 819. 73 1, 055, 115. 82 1, 876, 001. 24 245, 488. 94 2, 732, 669. 54 571, 036. 58	\$47, 761, 605. 30 634, 016. 03 6, 728, 660. 00 936, 000. 00 131, 332. 41 65, 220. 00 157, 525. 88 1, 015, 077. 02 1, 875, 483. 62 260, 435. 51 2, 937, 704. 18 604, 326. 86	\$50, 282, 651, 29 610, 516, 59 7, 159, 160, 00 310, 000, 00 55, 347, 41 223, 820, 00 144, 696, 71 1, 078, 920, 42 1, 914, 681, 91 279, 997, 09 3, 088, 026, 15 727, 777, 18	\$51,011,575.27 682,113.82 7,269,910.00 335,000.00 13,500.00 135,879.39 1,046,557.3 1,950,478.07 282,237.50 3,488,143.11 613,792.42	\$45,656,114.43 628,223.31 6,896,420.00 97,000.00 1,000.00 116,172.29 976,160.70 1,894,491.30 258,009.31 2,325,147.22
Due from res've ag'ts. Cash items. Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks. Fractional currency. Specie Legal-tender notes. 5 % fund with Treas. Due from U. S. Treas.	10,052,164.01 614,293.48 669,911.24 323,519.00 29,024.76 3,024,029.35 782,202.00 327,640.50 6,180.00	10, 384, 805. 89 402, 335. 10 311, 106. 62 303, 035. 00 30, 800. 64 3, 096, 467. 80 740, 981. 00 321, 488. 00 8, 686. 50	11,681,803.41 775,404.22 680,539.74 342,620.00 31,783.84 3,323,704.48 804,222.00 348,290.50 4,967.00	11,923,671.58 631,009.67 713,394.65 390,638.00 29,786.46 3,330,572.83 782,264.00 348,492.00 7,380.00	9,768,471.21 226,727.53 51,746.31 322,170.00 31,379.35 2,966,501.29 596,997.00 335,998.00 3,607.50
Total	76, 753, 549. 56	78, 707, 093. 36	83, 848, 929. 94	85, 152, 716. 14	73, 694, 953. 83

#### CITY OF LINCOLN.

	4 banks.				
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc	\$5,377,240.02	\$6,143,568.67	\$5,772, 382.59	\$6,151,287.01	\$6, 104, 140, 57
	26,689.20	40,077.92	49,880.54	38,611.00	94, 513, 32
	595,600.00	595,600.00	595,600.00	595,600.00	595, 600, 00
	45,000.00	40,000.00	10,000.00	10,000.00	1, 000, 00
	115,354.00	115,354.00	70,234.00	70,234.00	59, 954, 00
	9,400.00	14,400.00	4,400.00	4,400.00	4, 400, 00
	24,672.00	24,527.00	22,624.50	21,424.50	16, 297, 00
	36,552.23	84,770.59	127,730.22	138,645.28	108, 613, 24
	86,425.71	86,425.71	87,922.71	87,922.71	87, 932, 71
Real estate, etc	842, 900. 71	858, 320. 89	952, 513. 89	898, 678. 75	993, 232. 45
	164, 235. 80	210, 720. 08	239, 433. 89	169, 660. 55	195, 160. 88
	808, 974. 24	872, 147. 11	941, 160. 70	715, 486. 16	933, 282. 17
Cash items	27, 829. 12	27, 436. 07	36, 512, 05	40, 978. 06	78, 372. 48
	71, 793. 12	134, 575. 11	107, 066, 58	73, 026. 94	131, 983. 97
	38, 375. 00	30, 475. 00	53, 875, 00	46, 485. 00	26, 918. 00
	4, 254. 55	2, 603. 96	3, 200, 97	3, 199. 12	3, 161. 78
Specie Legal-tender notes 5 % fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	641, 878. 83 276, 862. 00 29, 780. 00	600, 898. 85 218, 951. 00 27, 980. 00	698, 588. 45 243, 958. 00 28, 980. 00	535, 548. 10 204, 613. 00 29, 780. 00	588, 335. 35 132, 600. 00 28, 180. 00
Total	9, 223, 816. 53	10, 128, 831. 96	10,046,064.09	9,835,580.18	10, 183, 677. 92

#### CITY OF OMAHA.

	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	6 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc.	83,771.10 1,650,000.00 1,198,000.00 167,730.00 59,600.00 56,288.67 1,824,543.10 769,000.00 26,035.38	\$25, 025, 799, 43 76, 302, 45 1, 700, 000, 00 1, 172, 000, 00 167, 730, 00 75, 600, 00 55, 876, 17 1, 712, 502, 37 744, 000, 00 26, 035, 38	\$27,783,539,45 69,426,16 1,700,000.00 1,158,000.00 167,730.00 89,600.00 54,281.50 1,599,285.87 744,000.00 26,035.38	\$27,676,840.29 91,741.85 1,700,000.00 1,158,000.00 167,730.00 89,600.00 54,281.50 1,592,158.01 744,000.00 23,988.07	\$28, 481, 934, 20 99, 683, 71 1, 850, 900, 90 1, 108, 900, 90 167, 730, 90 90, 100, 90 55, 791, 50 2, 698, 695, 13 770, 139, 57 23, 968, 97
Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks Due from res've ag'ts	3,390,941.28 1,193,429.79 5,547,663.38	3,844,895.98 1,188,634.62 5,874,545.61	4, 206, 124, 24 1, 168, 135, 59 5, 803, 019, 31	3,771,452.00 1,079,595.69 6,276,255.32	4,726,647.33 1,286,250.51 6,450,805.02
Cash items	248, 148, 13 679, 145, 34 131, 760, 00 8, 265, 95	78, 707. 14 774, 167. 69 224, 255. 00 15, 702. 91	106, 995, 97 715, 292, 93 153, 545, 00 18, 127, 15	239, 416, 76 628, 733, 29 132, 090, 00 15, 328, 73	164, 921. 62 757, 439. 14 161, 575. 00 10, 933. 34
Specie Legal-tender notes 5 % fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	2,704,379.45 1,995,505.00 82,500.00	2,737,573.50 1,737,072.00 84,550.00 25,000.00	2,964,974.50 1,931,718.00 85,000.00 10,500.00	4, 100, 576, 50 1, 178, 922, 00 84, 500, 00 15, 000, 00	3, 809, 413.57 1, 370, 670.00 88, 050.00 20, 600.00
Total	46, 523, 396. 44	47, 340, 950. 25	50, 555, 331. 05	50, 820, 190, 01	54, 193, 347. 71

#### NEBRASKA.

	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	205 bánks.	205 banks.	206 banks.	209 banks.	205 banks.
Capital stock	\$9,790,000.00	\$9,790,000.00	\$9,890,000.00	\$10,055,000.00	\$9,250,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	$3,228,940.00 \ 1,736,457.45$	3,349,170.57 $1,328,218.24$	3,419,160.60 1,578,996.17	3, 527, 560, 60 1, 658, 074, 12	3, 243, 270. 60 1, 060, 884. 72
Nat'l-bank circulation . State-bank circulation .	6, 582, 310. 00	6, 671, 812. 50	7,032,715.00	7, 191, 460. 00	6,869,360.00
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	1,855,896.28 4,006,941.61 150,524.42 6,393.19	2, 660, 926, 39 5, 093, 116, 49 275, 810, 54 4, 141, 90	3, 134, 015. 11 5, 221, 913. 13 183, 150. 86 304, 102. 79	3, 622, 198, 16 5, 675, 036, 54 277, 011, 39 889, 07	1, 176, 187, 88 3, 693, 290, 61 148, 067, 26 2, 822, 86
Dividends unpaid	2,091.10	8, 302. 10	5, 223. 10	3,778.10	5,001.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	48, 002, 821. 15 1, 075, 500. 00 6, 133. 25	48, 345, 694, 21 915, 000, 00 11, 219, 93	52, 635, 427. 08 240, 000. 00 9, 487. 63	52,721,353.53 230,000.00 19,405.87 12,500.00	48, 057, 293. 10 22, 000. 00 9, 798. 10
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	83, 190. 19 206, 500. 00 18, 812. 92 1, 038. 00	51,755.13 181,000.00 10,450.92 10,474.44	46, 058. 00 125, 000. 00 16, 837. 78 6, 842. 69	3,000.00 135,500.00 18,902.77 1,045.99	16, 700. 00 123, 000. 00 15, 058. 90 2, 218. 80
Total	76, 753, 549. 56	78,707,093.36	83, 848, 929. 94	85, 152, 716. 14	73, 694, 953. 83

#### CITY OF LINCOLN.

	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.
Capital stock	\$950,000.00	\$950,000.00	\$950,000.00	\$950,000.00	\$950,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	218, 000. 00 177, 149. 58	218, 000. 00 189, 878. 25	221, 000. 00 183, 632. 36	221, 000. 00 190, 180. 85	221, 000. 00 198, 603. 53
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	595, 600. 00	593, 800. 00	594, 800. 00	593, 400. 00	591, 500. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	1, 496, 814, 82 1, 809, 745, 56 85, 444, 91	1,543,158.61 2,083,408.13 87,808.90	1,654,915.59 1,935,052.81 98,435.34	1, 529, 387. 50 1, 867, 452. 57 114, 335. 97	1, 667, 664. 61 2, 105, 441. 27 103, 555. 24
Dividends unpaid	4. 50	13.00	498.00	259.00	5.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	3,746,134.63 138,076.09 6,846.44	4, 332, 590. 92 126, 122. 20 3, 800. 20	4, 335, 997. 86 63, 961. 48 6, 018. 90	4, 298, 558. 39 60, 613. 86 9, 291. 97	4,291,079.92 42,795.33 9,182.20
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities		251.75	1,751.75	1,100.07	2,850.82
Total	9, 223, 816. 53	10, 128, 831. 96	10, 046, 064. 09	9, 835, 580. 18	10, 183, 677. 92

#### CITY OF OMAHA.

	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	6 banks.
Capital stock	\$2,800,000.00	\$2,800,000.00	\$2,800,000.00	\$2,800,000.00	\$3,000,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,550,000.00 689,051.66	1,550,000.00 657,883.16	1,600,000.00 685,864.27	1,700,000.00 675,940.81	1,720,000.00 $664,060.95$
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,645,997.50	1,692,597.50	1,695,997.50	1,694,497.50	1,795,497.50
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	9, 990, 134, 03 7, 118, 321, 45 120, 731, 51	10, 656, 098. 51 7, 577, 602. 50 175, 592. 61	11, 986, 136, 29 8, 193, 847, 79 222, 639, 18	11, 651, 482, 58 8, 682, 654, 05 389, 145, 53	11, 877, 324, 08 9, 001, 775, 53 96, 622, 20
Dividends unpaid	196.00	2.00	8, 481. 00	121.00	567.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	21, 278, 010. 47 715, 395. 47 607, 016. 58	21,003,315.87 714,258.53 483,204.95	22,090,003.95 762,592.86 463,852.52	21,950,885.85 959,210.34 277,203.95	25, 047, 864. 15 451, 460. 88 505, 597. 28
Notes rediscounted					423. 31
Bills payable	8, 541. 77	30, 394. 62	41, 915. 69 4, 000. 00	39, 048. 40	32, 154. 83
Total	46, 523, 396. 44	47, 340, 950. 25	50, 555, 331. 05	50, 820, 190. 01	54, 193, 347. 71

#### CITY OF SOUTH OMAHA.

D	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	— banks.	— banks.	— banks.	banks.	4 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds or deposits					620,000.00 60,000.00
U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc					5,762.50 36,570.69 80,000.00
Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts					1,637,000.53 391,726.19
Cash items					700,239.58 29,990.00
Specie					317,865.00 29,300.00
Total					13,263,242.81

#### NEVADA.

	10 banks.	11 banks.	11 banks.	11 banks.	12 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation	\$4,644,584.68	\$4,399,699.43	\$4,290,293.13	\$4,301,717.37	\$4,420,644.83
	75,861.64	59,771.69	61,850.98	65,104.91	79,240.63
	1,499,250.00	1,526,500.00	1,539,000.00	1,545,250.00	1,570,250.00
Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits.	241,000.00 326,000.00	190,000.00 316,000.00	110,000.00	110,000.00	52,000.00
Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc	52,377.57 460,679.20	50,442.07 366,688.07	47,778.87 331,813.47	47,893.20 309,682.99	49,000.00 40,847.41 360,115.12
Banking house, etc	187,768.99	208, 461, 04	206,847.99	204,694.81	201,040.31
Real estate, etc	24,726.41	25, 054, 66	45,170.26	51,760.81	64,964.73
Due from nat'l banks	166,205.96	214, 091, 88	232,911.20	339,971.93	335,238.25
Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts Cash items	256,845.18	252, 235, 44	195,858.29	109,341.96	80,329.24
	818,007.07	880, 806, 06	1,281,712.73	1,777,505.33	1,775,996.75
	45,233.79	22, 264, 28	32,332.57	33,775.80	20,810.01
Clear'g-house exch'gs	54,297.68	18,828.00	14,104.92	8,152.71	5,974.91
Bills of other banks	17,675.00	56,705.00	34,066.00	23,762.00	56,267.00
• Fractional currency	1,722.69	2,711.07	2,508.77	1,918.46	2,053.89
Specie	407,662.20	493,624.00	455,751.87	384,706.37	438,955.05
Legal-tender notes	19,660.00	29,755.00	32,800.00	21,934.00	19,411.00
5 % fund with Treas	64,042.50	63,962.50	76,950.00	77,262.50	58,212.50
Due from U.S. Treas	47.50	347.50	407.50	944.61	25.00
Total	9,363,648.06	9,177,947.69	8,992,158.55	9,415,379.76	9,631,376.63

#### NEW HAMPSHIRE.

	57 banks.	56 banks.	57 banks.	57 banks.	58 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$16,187,330.03	\$15,744,213.32	\$15,676,671.97	\$15,936,659.26	\$16,127,647.15
Overdrafts	51,080.59	39, 417. 32	39,803.33	42,838.59	42,655.80
Bonds for circulation	4,989,000.00	4,889,000.00	5,106,500.00	5,106,500.00	5,161,500.00
Bonds for deposits	553,000.00	553,000.00	463,000.00	463,000.00	259,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	587,984.33	488,915.00	131,300.00	84,800.00	49,500.00
U. S. bonds on hand	65,500.00	25,500.00	105,500.00	55,500.00	64,000.00
Premiums on bonds	39,089.37	38,130.00	34,069.57	28,207.30	38,978.32
Bonds, securities, etc	5,109,382.45	5,163,886.20	5,379,287.66	5,481,401.78	5,603,828.24
Banking house, etc	442,878.23	466, 933. 16	454,751.11	465, 261. 65	424,744.87
Real estate, etc	99,619.65	95,117.65	94,660.65	96,536.82	63,759.17
Due from nat'l banks.	392, 229. 13	343, 287. 64	324, 481. 89	332,850.80	405, 258. 91
Due from state banks.	42,384.77	28,688.11	62,340.00	62,442.20	218,590.97
Due from res've ag'ts	3,541,940.55	3,610,228.63	3,410,192.27	3, 162, 644. 63	4,428,715.55
Cash items	267,968.95	196,335.91	270,647.37	327,730.22	270,769.81
Clear'g-house exch'gs	1,693.18	[	63.64		93.00
Bills of other banks	285,825.00	257,414.00	311,797.00	280,886.00	333,881.00
Fractional currency	14,830.99	16,914.36	14,926.53	15,932.16	16,668.71
Specie	1,129,641.42	1,045,028.42	1,114,695.73	1,115,205.77	1,181,456.67
Legal-tender notes	428, 150.00	383,984.00	383, 107, 00	386, 431, 00	416,702.00
5 % fund with Treas	243, 450.00	238,870.00	250,605.00	248, 205.00	258,075.00
Due from U.S. Treas	10,305.00	5,405.00	1,346.00	700.00	2,500.00
Total	34,483,283.64	33,630,268.72	33,629,746.95	33,693,733.18	35,368,325.17

#### CITY OF SOUTH OMAHA.

* · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	— banks.	- banks.	— banks.	- banks.	4 banks.
Capital stock					\$800,000.00
Surplus fund					415, 000. 00
Undivided profits Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.			<b></b>		605, 300. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents					2, 249, 790. 41 125, 861. 73
Dividends unpaid					
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers					2,000.00
Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable					
Reserved for taxes Other liabilities					
Total					13, 263, 242. 81

#### NEVADA.

	10 banks.	11 banks.	11 banks.	11 banks.	12 banks.
Capital stock	\$1,757,000.00	\$1,779,500.00	\$1,807,000.00	\$1,807,000.00	\$1,832,000.00
Surplus fund	445,500.00	459, 750.00	439,750.00	439,750.00	471, 750. 00
Undivided profits Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	68, 241. 04 1, 472, 600. 00	84, 253. 73 1, 495, 715. 00	92,943,40 1,517,585.00	113, 676. 83 1, 538, 470. 00	78, 211. 92 1, 538, 525. 00
Due to national banks  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	116, 587, 70 74, 932, 07 1, 467, 69 204, 71	117, 196, 99 126, 999, 66 20, 335, 00 61, 19	171, 186, 25 173, 892, 34 130, 153, 44 1, 920, 21	174, 159, 15 204, 809, 81 160, 271, 41 2, 163, 92	177, 626. 34 155, 332. 13 146, 140. 45 3, 739. 37
Dividends unpaid	1,419.00	7,055.00	1,903.60	1,735.00	1,645.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	4, 411, 894, 19 512, 710, 68 15, 542, 37	4,228,580.99 350,439.90 21,061.24	4,474,347.16 83,378.48 26,681.27	4,817,247.64 90,476.69 20,008.31	5, 136, 771. 79 31, 347. 37 19, 568. 86
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	47, 189, 23 436, 510, 00 1, 200, 00 649, 38	40,000.00 436,510.00 618.00 9,870.99	30,000.00 39,200.00 2,218.00	19, 250, 00 24, 200, 00 1, 536, 00 625, 00	15, 052. 50 20, 583. 87 3, 082. 03
Total	9,363,648.06	9,177,947.69	8,992,158.55	9, 415, 379. 76	9,631,376.63

#### NEW HAMPSHIRE.

	57 banks.	56 banks.	57 banks.	57 banks.	58 banks.
Capital stock	\$5, 435, 000. 00	\$5,335,000.00	\$5,435,000.00	\$5,435,000.00	\$5, 452, 475. 00
Surplus fund	2, 420, 875. 00	2,448,750.00	2, 448, 750. 00	2, 477, 250.00	2, 508, 025. 00
Undivided profits Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,328,426.90 4,849,015.00 1,779.00	1,249,722.41 4,767,305.00 1,779.00	1,314,140.58 5,043,380.00 1,779.00	1,424,735.02 5,023,545.00 1,779.00	1,344,501.83 5,098,495.00 1,779.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	707, 296, 77 7, 500, 00 1, 332, 410, 09 80, 660, 69	684, 417, 25 3, 300, 28 1, 894, 547, 26 52, 078, 17	$\begin{array}{c} 626,422.94 \\ 1,204.69 \\ 1,672,134.73 \\ 153,853.94 \end{array}$	633, 830, 64 1, 524, 83 1,714, 073, 54 164, 668, 28	687, 043, 93 4, 598, 85 1, 837, 910, 07 115, 977, 53
Dividends unpaid	11,570.05	18, 596. 72	12, 334. 61	10,780.25	15, 532, 71
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers		15, 989, 765. 25 751, 614. 42 102, 022. 59	16,032,098.26 412,166.17 91,337.67	16, 120, 346, 38 414, 067, 73 90, 357, 93	17,843,172.41 154,202.86 129,008.15
Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes	129,000.00 42,745.00 70,000.00	118,000.00 87,170.37 122,000.00	53,000.00 91,068.37 238,500.00	8,000.00 20,881.56 152,500.00	16,000.00 157,500.00
Other liabilities		4, 200. 00	2,575.99	393.02	2, 102. 83
Total	34, 483, 283. 64	33,630.268.72	33, 629, 746, 95	33,693,733.18	35, 368, 325. 17

#### NEW JERSEY.

RESOURCES.	NOV. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
RESOURCES.	177 banks.	178 banks.	182 banks.	184 banks.	184 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits	62, 348, 36 12, 987, 370, 00 851, 700, 00 922, 793, 67	\$107,663,967.76 43,449.84 13,437,570.00 846,700.00 684,040.34	\$109, 791, 570. 40 44, 008. 73 13, 880, 670. 00 730, 700. 00 616, 765. 34	49, 830. 10 14, 626, 170. 00 700, 700. 00 433, 306. 44	\$114, 972, 619. 20 43, 387. 00 14, 847, 670. 00 498, 000. 00 331, 431. 44
U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks Due from res've ag'ts	6,114,817.22 524,303.16 4,738,819.21 2,505,847.03	384, 640, 00 232, 257, 71 40, 434, 978, 15 6, 238, 441, 13 580, 931, 83 4, 608, 056, 82 2, 672, 045, 59 29, 377, 778, 94	390, 640, 00 236, 267, 41 43, 651, 473, 77 6, 371, 178, 43 563, 226, 88 4, 851, 204, 23 2, 695, 851, 09 26, 513, 929, 53	393,140.00 227,979.43 45,190,397.99 6,471,126.36 583,528.98 4,998,850.79 3,131,707.50 23,304,215.75	536,640.00 216,279.52 46,595,187.27 6,531,396.82 543,997.38 4,041,405.67 2,725,671.30 24,004,986.42
Cash items	723, 208. 00	976, 430. 48 1, 326, 998. 35 679, 862. 00 95, 028. 66	976, 617, 06 1, 390, 804, 79 877, 433, 00 88, 614, 60	900, 712. 67 1, 253, 984. 06 863, 613. 00 93, 536. 44	1, 240, 628. 12 1, 252, 613. 44 783, 437. 00 94, 264. 67
Specie	616, 605. 50	6,907,505.71 3,342,746.00 652,318.50 70,370.00	7, 525, 012, 92 3, 749, 116, 00 677, 793, 50 33, 555, 00	7, 214, 064, 80 3, 739, 147, 00 702, 730, 50 64, 919, 50	7, 664, 548. 63 3, 538, 228. 00 739, 733. 50 47, 005. 00
Total	215, 767, 976. 83	221, 256, 117. 81	225, 656, 432. 68	225, 365, 804. 46	231, 249, 130. 38

#### NEW MEXICO.

	40 banks.	41 banks.	41 banks.	41 banks.	42 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$8,660,441.70	\$8,904,695,29	\$9,513,551.13	\$9,977,003.86	\$10, 258, 503, 43
Overdrafts	136, 091. 68	148, 855, 33	119, 833, 73	149, 057, 55	167, 634. 83
Bonds for circulation	1,566,500.00	1,572,750.00	1,610,250.00	1,560,250.00	1,575,250.00
Bonds for deposits	300, 000. 00	365,000.00	385,000.00	435, 000. 00	351,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits	84,000.00	56,000.00	56,000.00	3,700.19	
U. S. bonds on hand					
Premiums on bonds	62, 198, 05	62, 360, 72	58, 582. 14	57, 169, 17	50, 450, 82
Bonds, securities, etc	431, 195. 40	447, 485, 52	448, 347. 59	448, 740. 00	492, 369.00
Banking house, etc	473, 319. 15	475, 446. 41	480, 968. 92	482, 375. 35	482, 958, 89
Real estate, etc	57, 856. 47	59, 512. 23	58, 939. 69	53, 799. 64	45, 701. 38
Due from nat'l banks	1,062,732.24	1, 177, 706. 75	1,359,196.74	1,343,235.29	1, 203, 392, 40
Due from state banks.	95, 345. 75	113, 321. 51	130, 451. 28	163, 544. 13	140, 748. 92
Due from res've ag'ts	2,639,321.18	2, 458, 901, 38	2, 486, 979, 49	2,931,218,44	2,500,246.98
Cash items	62, 546. 59	46,873.50	59, 018, 75	56, 523, 67	67, 562, 23
Clear'g-house exch'gs	35, 417, 64	21, 092. 87	22, 145. 63	35, 482. 31	21, 072, 20
Bills of other banks	116, 307. 00	114, 788. 00	143, 186. 00	145, 063, 00	125, 631, 00
Fractional currency	· '		1		) '
_ · ·	6,972.92	7,866.54	7,346.80	8, 244. 90	6,826.48
Specie	764, 329. 70	845, 849. 70	904, 630. 50	804, 827. 15	829, 656. 24
Legal-tender notes	213, 941. 00	238, 325. 00	156, 087. 00	197,928.00	206, 865. 00
5% fund with Treas	77, 535. 00	72,625.00	78, 812. 00	75, 232. 50	77, 762. 50
Due from U.S. Treas	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	600.00	500.00	1,500.00	40.00
Total	16, 846, 051. 47	17, 190, 055. 75	18,079,827.39	18,929,895.15	18,603,672.30

#### NEW YORK.

	380 banks.	384 banks.	384 banks.	389 banks.	392 banks.
Overdrafts Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks.	\$202, 280, 371. 88 394, 387. 53 30, 559, 100. 00 2, 425, 000. 00 27, 258, 996. 97 178, 240. 00 478, 832. 94 66, 583, 477. 26 5, 664, 226, 87 934, 852. 25 6, 237, 718. 29	336, 097, 24 31, 684, 850, 00 2, 303, 000, 00 2, 057, 673, 15 268, 740, 00 486, 752, 96 69, 642, 601, 74 5, 725, 091, 64 877, 040, 60 5, 455, 891, 55	355, 363, 16 32, 987, 000, 00 1, 558, 000, 00 1, 071, 595, 72 405, 440, 00 464, 003, 82 71, 919, 289, 72 5, 815, 247, 22 874, 187, 95 5, 471, 164, 68	454, 926, 81 33, 211, 750, 00 1, 553, 000, 00 968, 595, 72 406, 840, 00 451, 072, 99 73, 865, 374, 54 5, 819, 080, 27 875, 919, 68 5, 332, 062, 58	\$219, 309, 431. 35 411, 961. 92 33, 857, 750. 00 1, 012, 000. 00 448, 300. 00 544, 840. 00 437, 992. 60 75, 555, 183. 78 5, 869, 808. 59 929, 552. 69 6, 198, 711. 37
Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks Fractional currency	3, 873, 564. 48	3,584,783.93	4,227,511. 81	4, 352, 493. 24	3,990,165.73
	39, 806, 539. 18	38,338,556.66	39,221,185. 50	38, 267, 885. 35	40,092,073.70
	1, 164, 731. 01	1,010,304.06	830,659. 35	874, 820. 61	1,038,899.96
	673, 401. 46	770,773.91	590,477. 70	761, 690. 50	1,267,364.93
	1, 558, 503. 00	1,572,948.00	1,916,753. 00	1, 862, 618. 00	1,748,199.00
	132, 514. 05	154,992.37	142,137. 95	136, 188. 07	133,643.97
Specie	13, 209, 929. 73	13, 244, 538. 60	14, 172, 502, 97	14, 511, 980. 06	14, 525, 299. 83
	5, 750, 909. 00	5, 516, 457. 00	5, 973, 994, 00	5, 720. 427. 00	5, 791, 356. 00
	1, 478, 271. 50	1, 500, 202. 50	1, 605, 037, 50	1, 602, 687. 50	1, 665, 325. 00
	117, 131. 50	186, 186. 00	125, 466, 00	100, 692. 50	104, 213. 50
	385, 760, 698. 90	387, 562, 899. 93	397, 564, 055, 96	405, 246, 493. 65	414, 931, 783. 92

#### NEW JERSEY.

T 2-4:11:11	Nov. 27, 1908	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	177 banks.	178 banks.	182 banks.	184 banks.	184 banks.
Capital stock	\$20, 145, 476. 66	\$20, 302, 000. 00	\$20, 502, 000. 00	\$20, 554, 500.00	\$20, 632, 640. 00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	18, 392, 595, 34 8, 222, 156, 66	18,749,940,11 7,664,906,43	18,834,314.56 8,148,799.57	19,013,647.66 8,433,538.91	19, 251, 923, 46 8, 189, 385, 01
Nat'l bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	$12,595,860.00 \\ 5,292.50$	13, 045, 015, 00 5, 292, 50	$13,561,440,00 \\ 5,292,00$	14, 254, 280, 00 5, 292, 00	14, 679, 675. 00 5, 292. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	3,584,512.08 834,333.92 9,488,082.85 1,047,684.58	$3,875,080.68 \ 944,065.63 \ 11,418,637.27 \ 1,216,179.82$	4,229,794,24 775,217,48 11,899,398,77 1,592,491,75	4, 558, 509, 84 971, 705, 66 9, 095, 443, 73 1, 505, 794, 66	4, 093, 829, 87 869, 133, 90 9, 206, 419, 58 1, 503, 649, 47
Dividends unpaid	20,652.14	38, 193. 79	22,674.27	20, 924. 05	66, 016. 18
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes. Other liabilities	138, 911, 208, 06 1, 274, 499, 88 91, 863, 24 229, 000, 00 76, 295, 38 566, 000, 00 33, 683, 79 248, 779, 75	141, 780, 245, 18 1, 086, 609, 02 98, 455, 67 220, 000, 00 71, 906, 61 467, 800, 00 32, 362, 71 239, 427, 39	$143, 261, 183, 29 \\818, 452, 56 \\93, 111, 41 \\220, 000, 00 \\206, 253, 96 \\1, 221, 900, 00 \\27, 173, 21 \\236, 935, 61$	144,362,285,20 820,286,89 95,689,75 220,000,00 136,850,68 1,078,771,15 26,163,48 212,120,80	150, 871, 624, 31 540, 799, 33 103, 522, 24 209, 000, 00 73, 209, 84 700, 069, 94 27, 386, 04 225, 554, 21
Total	215, 767, 976. 83		225, 656, 432. 68	225, 365, 804. 46	231, 249, 130. 38

#### NEW MEXICO.

	40 banks.	41 banks.	41 banks.	41 banks.	42 banks.
Capital stock	\$1,995,000.00	\$2,013,300.00	\$2,020,000.00	\$2,020,000.00	\$2,070,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	603, 206. 76 443, 932. 80	656, 150. 00 376, 912. 71	657, 286, 05 449, 581, 38	657, 286. 05 516, 985. 90	712, 186, <b>05</b> 452, 672, 6 <b>4</b>
Nat'l bank circulation. State bank circulation.	1,560,032.50	1,544,362.50	1,595,817.50	1,549,147.50	1, 563, 947. 50
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents.	579, 328, 57 332, 112, 59 97, 505, 02 707, 48	588, 880, 58 440, 231, 69 69, 292, 11 3, 450, 64	835, 941, 89 504, 034, 57 114, 847, 49 2, 138, 85	769, 240. 70 624, 199. 59 132, 503. 40	608, 723, 90 614, 784, 58 220, 466, 58 3, 228, 49
Dividends unpaid	68.00	298.00	28.00	28, 00	553. 00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	10, 756, 821, 89 212, 780, 54 154, 753, 05	11,021,873.13 238,894.33 155,889.56	11,394,026.45 245,124.65 147,535.06	12, 135, 967. 10 271, 146. 03 126, 843. 38	11, 981, 183. 02 116, 084. 95 178, 395. 09
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	75, 000, 00 29, 964, 27 4, 838, 00	50, 000. 00 28, 000. 00 2, 520. 50	80, 000, 00 28, 000, 00 5, 465, 50	95,000.00 28,000.00 3,547.50	50, 000. 00 28, 000. 00 3, 446. 50
Total	16, 846, 051. 47	17, 190, 055, 75	18,079,827.39	18, 929, 895. 15	18, 603, 672. 30

#### NEW YORK.

	380 banks.	384 banks.	384 banks.	389 banks.	392 banks.
Capital stock	\$42, 405, 100.00	\$43,065,965.00	<b>\$43</b> , 189, 178. 00	\$43,325,458.00	\$43,847,970.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	24, 960, 955, 25 12, 102, 749, 45	26, 255, 306. 08 10, 396, 677. 38	26, 365, 406, 08 11, 701, 475, 19	26, 658, 135, 92 11, 776, 508, 65	27, 184, 185, 92 11, 413, 069, 39
Nat'l-bank circulation . State bank circulation .	29, 795, 650. 00 4, 837. 00	30, 884, 405, 00 4, 837, 00	32, 505, 198. 00 4, 837. 00	32, 630, 341, 50 4, 837, 00	33, 524, 282, 50 4, 837, 00
Due to national banks. Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	4, 146, 718, 59 8, 400, 146, 44	4, 992, 352, 29 3, 801, 525, 22 8, 842, 976, 46 2, 677, 171, 43	5, 056, 457, 68 4, 056, 439, 59 9, 254, 963, 54 3, 109, 236, 80	4,878,300.09 3,782,709.29 9,542,957.66 3,227,455.93	5, 164, 195, 96 4, 333, 779, 05 9, 273, 844, 50 2, 822, 206, 63
Dividends unpaid	58, 597. 97	102, 581. 94	51, 483, 85	319, 203. 42	1,085,214.47
Individual deposits. U. S. deposits. Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed. Notes rediscounted. Bills payable Reserved for taxes. Other liabilities.	249, 389, 344, 57 3, 935, 134, 11 187, 656, 90 383, 800, 00 213, 050, 43 709, 000, 00 290, 933, 82 126, 853, 04	251, 568, 587, 92 3, 394, 135, 15 137, 621, 56 427, 800, 00 167, 051, 64 717, 500, 00 70, 589, 12 55, 816, 74	258, 714, 087, 39 1, 890, 974, 77 183, 680, 92 308, 800, 00 211, 801, 30 822, 250, 00 117, 416, 17 20, 369, 68	265, 378, 531, 17 1, 894, 184, 38 184, 010, 84 308, 800, 00 240, 028, 72 787, 400, 00 246, 050, 50 61, 580, 58	274, 226, 274, 24 807, 392, 44 146, 774, 54 200, 000, 00 98, 682, 22 448, 800, 00 305, 409, 99 44, 865, 07
Total	385, 760, 698, 90	387, 562, 899, 93	397, 564, 055, 96	405, 246, 493, 65	414, 931, 783. 92

#### CITY OF ALBANY.

Danasanaa	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits.	\$19,946,701.90 4,108.03 1,900,000.00 90,000.00 347,963.75	\$19, 861, 251, 67 5, 071, 11 1, 900, 000, 00 90, 000, 00 347, 238, 75	\$19, 382, 177. 94 2, 391. 46 1, 900, 000. 00 90, 000. 00 238, 725, 00	\$20,748,684.35 2,436.32 1,900,000.00 90,000.00	\$21,335,280.21 4,936.42 1,900,000.00 90,000.07
U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc	10,000.00 5,619,795.26 597,735.01	7,000.00 7,421,306.80 616,230.60	2, 620. 07 8, 420, 276. 65 572, 890. 99	238, 725. 00 2, 570. 00 8, 565, 561. 71 571, 000. 00	7, 584, 833. 23 565, 000. 00
Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks Due from res've ag'ts	8,749,907.39 2,238,829.50 6,538,611.68	8, 100, 046, 09 1, 819, 664, 65 7, 773, 834, 37	8, 167, 282, 60 1, 905, 419, 79 6, 378, 876, 58	8,525,345.69 2,348,921.89 7,820,605.18	8, 691, 577, 18 1, 962, 429, 09 6, 570, 273, 64
Cash items	65, 928. 82 108, 679. 40 97, 350. 00 6, 218. 92	97, 364. 74 209, 756. 43 151, 977. 00 9, 153. 72	51, 949. 92 71, 043. 59 103, 657. 00 5, 849. 99	39, 944, 60 225, 208, 26 179, 490, 00 5, 644, 62	32, 673. 74 200, 669. 02 182, 041. 00 5, 091. 93
SpecieLegal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	2, 237, 820, 98 1, 458, 053, 00 90, 000, 00	2, 252, 492. 75 1, 756, 998. 00 95, 000. 00	2,264,196.75 1,737,275.00 95,000.00	2, 383, 793, 50 1, 962, 439, 00 95, 000, 00	2, 196, 701. 51 2, 278, 392. 00 95, 000. 00
Total	50, 107, 703. 64	52, 514, 386. 68	51, 389, 633. 33	55, 705, 370. 12	53, 797, 659. 74

#### CITY OF BROOKLYN.

	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts. Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc.	\$14,784,484.48 1,952.73 987,000.00 400,000.00 230,000.00 19,503.51 3,126,879.98 470,155.28	\$15, 122, 982, 69 615, 10 987, 000, 00 367, 000, 00 235, 000, 00 33, 000, 00 11, 234, 76 3, 178, 640, 39 429, 540, 11 50, 000, 00	\$15, 213, 079, 74 449, 17 987, 000, 00 310, 000, 00 235, 000, 00 90, 000, 00 11, 234, 76 3, 585, 791, 85 435, 263, 03 50, 000, 00	\$15,566,609.74 707.99 987,000.00 310,000.00 235,000.00 90,000.00 11,234.76 4,046,627.60 435,684.23 50,000.00	\$14,730,897.61 1,467.35 987,000.00 301,000.00 95,000.00 99,000.00 1,079.04 4,387,465.81 434,750.00 50,000.00
Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts. Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs.	139, 059, 50	153, 036. 99	185, 306, 43	133, 432, 19	153, 036, 93
	241, 745, 75	185, 724. 70	225, 764, 00	357, 969, 08	214, 952, 87
	3, 664, 351, 82	3, 231, 153. 82	3, 733, 190, 86	3, 546, 450, 07	3, 996, 306, 64
	346, 575, 41	327, 243. 92	284, 911, 66	290, 568, 54	378, 837, 47
	1, 851, 217, 82	1, 591, 672. 75	1, 516, 372, 51	1, 606, 446, 53	1, 724, 134, 30
Bills of other banks Fractional currency Specie Legal-tender notes	99, 313. 00	128, 293. 00	121, 329, 00	159, 546. 00	83, 123. 00
	19, 310. 12	40, 154. 70	46, 229, 80	52, 456. 74	23, 173. 82
	2, 024, 966. 95	1, 938, 252. 25	2, 205, 002, 35	2, 563, 157. 30	2, 272, 533. 45
	726, 415. 00	471, 710. 00	690, 800, 00	417, 785. 00	498, 480. 00
5% fund with Treas	49, 350. 00	49, 350. 00	49, 350. 00	49, 350. 00	49, 350, 00
Due from U.S. Treas	7, 200. 00	2, 500. 00	2, 500. 00	200. 00	9, 500, 00
Total	29, 189, 481. 35	28, 534, 105. 18	29, 978, 575. 16	30, 910, 225. 77	30, 491, 088, 29

## CITY OF NEW YORK.

	37 banks.	37 banks.	38 banks.	38 banks.	38 banks.	
Loans and discounts Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits. U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks. Due from res'ye ag'ts.	410, 054, 89 48, 879, 100, 00 4, 734, 000, 00 5, 775, 848, 78 680, 710, 00 1, 296, 070, 29 158, 274, 592, 69 28, 148, 557, 88	\$921, 167, 610. 29 212, 583, 51, 594, 100. 00 2, 180, 000. 00 3, 006, 545, 01 4, 341, 400. 00 1, 413, 176. 46 159, 347, 324, 95 27, 899, 022. 20 3, 088, 119, 41 47, 340, 870. 35 11, 915, 306. 61	\$923, 138, 843. 87 244, 130. 77 51, 793, 600. 00 1, 684, 000. 00 2, 655, 255. 00 4, 125, 770. 00 1, 360, 624. 97 169, 710, 651. 98 28, 121, 271. 56 2, 973, 533. 14 48, 161, 507. 12 11, 230, 004. 01	\$928, 163, 309. 58 224, 424. 86 51, 936, 600. 00 1, 622, 000. 00 2, 517, 255. 00 4, 642, 960. 00 1, 319, 758. 04 167, 004, 803. 28 28, 266, 934. 64 1, 973, 660. 34 53, 566, 815. 50 12, 274, 875. 30	\$925, 653, 623, 21 257, 127, 21 53, 606, 200, 00 1, 106, 000, 00 2, 224, 435, 00 4, 625, 050, 00 1, 329, 818, 93 174, 998, 870, 80 128, 367, 681, 49 1, 914, 077, 84 45, 845, 821, 66 9, 128, 767, 87	
Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks. Fractional currency. Specie. Legal-tender notes. 5% fund with Treas.	2, 443, 955, 00	5, 246, 894, 17 192, 724, 050, 56 2, 277, 387, 00 72, 652, 62 232, 517, 256, 99 60, 423, 119, 00 2, 577, 205, 00	13, 304, 941, 75 216, 978, 948, 18 2, 110, 350, 00 74, 941, 11 241, 207, 992, 05 58, 665, 252, 00 2, 563, 930, 00	5,841,723.01 227,635,580.25 2,111,105.00 71,468.75 263,294,752.99 59,186,058.00 2,596,830.00	12, 965, 202. 81 221, 276, 607. 17 1, 669, 469. 00 82, 115. 09 244, 874, 641. 97 57, 057, 516. 00 2, 677, 810. 00	
Total	2, 424, 644. 64 1,833,112,956. 23	2,855,738.89 1,732,200,363.35	2,650,271.54 1,782,755,219.05	2,721,268.09 1,816,972,232.63	2,593,287.64 1,792,254,123.72	

#### CITY OF ALBANY.

T :-1:1141	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	3 banks.				
Capital stock	\$2,100,000.00	\$2,100,000.00	\$2,100,000.00	\$2,100,000.00	\$2,100,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	2, 200, 000. 00 588, 648. 48	2, 200, 000. 00 606, 656. 89	2, 200, 000, 00 624, 473, 16	2, 200, 000. 00 621, 780. 22	2, 200, 000. 00 672, 684. 97
Nat'l-bank circulation . State-bank circulation .	1,789,450.00	1,805,700.00	1,847,500.00	1,854,700.00	1,844,400.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	17, 199, 693, 92 3, 100, 938, 70 6, 752, 559, 84 2, 793, 035, 90	17, 119, 874, 26 2, 934, 887, 89 6, 372, 193, 21 2, 482, 834, 11	18, 490, 949. 18 2, 627, 816. 59 6, 999, 749. 48 2, 149, 797. 99	18, 658, 739, 35 2, 512, 810, 18 7, 128, 536, 65 2, 685, 210, 12	19, 038, 816. 48 3, 055, 767. 75 7, 157, 001. 12 2, 553, 267. 84
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits	1, 563. 50 13, 143, 839. 52	3, 383. 50 16, 542, 637. 02	1, 110. 00 14, 048, 136. 93	1, 285. 50 17, 628, 108. 10	951.50 14,959,077.58
U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	380, 381. 18 7, 617. 92	333, 128. 27 8, 930. 38	275, 780. 72 14, 219. 28	287, 176. 28 2, 823. 72	172, 758. 34 6, 434. 16
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	49, 974. 68	4, 161. 15	10, 100. 00	24, 200. 00	36, 500. 00
Total	50, 107, 703. 64	52, 514, 386. 68	51, 389, 633. 33	55, 705, 370. 12	53, 797, 659. 74

## CITY OF BROOKLYN.

	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.
Capital stock	\$1,762,000.00	\$1,802,000.00	\$1,802,000.00	\$1,802,000.00	\$1,802,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	2, 036, 940, 00 756, 131, 84	2, 150, 000. 00 606, 938. 10	2, 150, 000. 00 653, 143. 51	2, 150, 000. 00 725, 923. 75	2, 250, 000. 00 765, 688. 37
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	972, 530. 00	974, 610. 00	979, 750. 00	979, 200. 00	984, 070. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	120, 365. 01 70, 883. 10 6, 152, 700. 52 133, 756. 97	150, 717. 47 152, 766. 56 4, 785, 789. 95 187, 495. 32	200, 260. 05 320, 809. 22 5, 760, 581. 41 191, 244. 36	206, 897. 49 286, 176. 79 6, 252, 484. 80 189, 083. 57	190, 541. 39 322, 985. 71 5, 353, 700. 23 189, 942. 47
Dividends unpaid	564.65	612.35	865.40	592. 40	658, 50
Individual deposits	16, 451, 752. 50	17,074,963.20	17, 321, 551. 39	17,717,612.67	18, 242, 694. 14
U. S. deposits	496, 498. 37 118, 324. 06 60, 000. 00	500, 457. 06 73, 518. 40 60, 000. 00	413, 202. 75 105, 330. 42 60, 000. 60	450, 084. 32 67, 333. 33 60, 000. 00	237, 457. 52 111, 898. 19
Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	43, 335. 06 13, 699. 27	14, 236. 77	19, 836. 65	22, 836. 65	39, 451. 77
Total	29, 189, 481. 35	28, 534, 105. 18	29, 978, 575. 16	30, 910, 225. 77	30, 491, 088. 29

#### CITY OF NEW YORK.

	37 banks.	37 banks.	38 banks.	38 banks.	38 banks.
Capital stock	\$112,800,000.00	\$112,800,000.00	\$114,000,000.00	\$114,000,000.00	\$114,500,000.00
Surplus fundUndivided profits	111, 265, 570, 00 28, 881, 865, 59	113, 489, 807. 27 29, 531, 619. 31	114, 318, 517. 79 32, 807, 984. 05	115, 615, 000. 00 33, 617, 398. 73	116, 305, 000. 00 33, 944, 443. 50
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	46, 191, 997. 50 16, 518. 00	50, 284, 517. 50 16, 518. 00	50, 456, 192. 50 16, 518. 00	50, 465, 982. 50 16, 518. 00	52,779,075.00 16,518.00
Due to national banks. Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	351, 535, 089. 30 100, 226, 599. 74 236, 892, 840. 48	364, 338, 302. 05 94, 074, 497. 88 225, 457, 661. 98	339, 491, 520, 93 104, 160, 535, 79 241, 881, 019, 91	339, 433, 452. 28 98, 382, 759. 04 265, 411, 475. 42	331, 393, 327. 75 115, 034, 209. 50 233, 119, 122. 86
Dividends unpaid	115,950.65	50, 175. 15	71,637.91	270, 216. 95	96, 015, 04
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	821, 082, 714, 70 8, 817, 624, 94 327, 328, 54 12, 456, 356, 06	728, 198, 204. 02 3, 994, 720. 23 353, 282. 73 8, 947, 150. 00	772, 796, 184, 51 3, 677, 964, 47 300, 499, 67 7, 590, 150, 00	786, 270, 195, 53 3, 220, 423, 94 495, 787, 16 8, 040, 150, 00	779, 886, 678. 64 2, 549, 040. 17 371, 828. 55 9, 313, 250. 00
Bills payable	500, 000. 00 1, 882, 395. 22 120, 105. 51	400, 000, 00 221, 307, 78 42, 599, 45	500, 000. 00 642, 489. 67 44, 003. 85	200, 000. 00 1, 519, 676. 62 13, 202. 46	1,000,000.00 1,945,614.71
Total	1,833,112,956. 23	1,732,200,363.35	1,782,755,219.05	1,816,972,232.63	1,792,254,123.72

#### NORTH CAROLINA.

D	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	69 banks.	69 banks.	70 banks.	70 banks.	72 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks and	\$26, 426, 574. 80 264, 953. 79 5, 482, 260. 00 1, 090, 000. 00 380, 690. 00 209, 452. 19 633, 931. 39 913, 776. 37 74, 900. 05 3, 203, 417. 28	\$27, 160, 266. 30 156, 681. 62 5, 737, 250. 00 905, 000. 00 306, 000. 00 55, 710. 00 211, 423. 19 871, 825. 16 924, 687. 78 74, 900. 05 3, 453, 433. 433. 431.	\$28,728,055.68 150,066.57 5,951,250.00 640,000.00 93,500.00 110,710.00 208,738.41 871,996.70 1,041,828.58 103,903.00 2,658,409.11 1,017,393.80	\$28, 651, 245. 01 160, 395. 86 5, 974, 250. 00 640, 000. 00 103, 500. 00 710. 00 204, 457. 16 801, 858. 39 1, 024, 669. 88 84, 850. 05 2, 403, 539. 01 903, 514. 00	\$30, 105, 016. 25 158, 482. 60 6, 093, 250. 00 462, 000. 00 93, 500. 00 59, 710. 00 192, 690. 07 665, 143. 68 1, 083, 289. 69 81, 700. 05 2, 490, 829. 76 916, 876. 83
Due from res've ag'ts.	2, 109, 540. 76	2, 284, 749, 47	2,312,343.24	1,883,948.52	1,825,000.16
Cash items	408, 067, 14 39, 472, 14 159, 320, 00 21, 226, 90	$\begin{array}{c} 372,782.23 \\ 61,576.55 \\ 193,911.00 \\ 23,120.07 \end{array}$	346, 761. 51 68, 095. 68 195, 515. 00 25, 548. 46	306, 027, 28 16, 490, 18 205, 086, 00 24, 508, 20	290, 996. 89 58, 883. 87 172, 843. 00 21, 301. 17
SpecieLegal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas.	1,090,991.56 562,631.00 252,496.53 6,274.00	1,144,313.16 603,050.00 262,923.90 29,179.20	$\substack{1,144,968.86\\627,195.00\\271,072.50\\1,942.60}$	1,085,290.72 614,937.00 268,469.45 8,398.50	1, 154, 090, 47 576, 211, 00 269, 861, 00 954, 20
Total	44, 645, 064. 90	45,944,903.22	46, 569, 294. 70	45, 366, 145. 21	46, 772, 630. 69

#### NORTH DAKOTA.

	132 banks.	132 banks.	133 banks.	135 banks.	140 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$22, 280, 832.00	\$22,099,237.41	\$23,718,887.03	\$24, 489, 750. 57	\$25,745,582.07
Overdrafts	237, 213. 02	140, 418. 82	145, 686. 90	201, 114. 79	233, 120. 23
Bonds for circulation	2,394,020.00	2,550,260.00	2,746,760.00	2,883,760.00	3,018,520.00
Bonds for deposits	430,000.00	425,000.00	410,000.00	370,000.00	277,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
U. S. bonds on hand	5, 100.00	26,620.00	23, 120.00	5,120.00	54, 120. 00
Premiums on bonds	68, 987. 55	70,627.70	70, 287. 69	69, 111.91	67,822.67
Bonds, securities, etc	1,014,278.11	1,211,848.94	1,031,444.59	923, 998, 88	1,000,085.81
Banking house, etc	1,296,029.24	1,319,548.68	1,340,488.09	1,352,787.57	1,383,814.46
Real estate, etc	331, 689. 77	335, 865, 18	356, 540, 65	358, 542. 45	359, 682, 62
Due from nat'l banks.	1,886,905.73	1, 180, 772, 41	1, 447, 730, 95	1, 193, 485. 20	768, 464. 40
Due from state banks.	339,001.64	200, 695, 34	273, 494, 26	180, 666, 12	123, 386. 36
Due from res've ag'ts.	7,808,757.15	4,945,372.54	5, 260, 200, 40	4,026,901.97	3,017,446.35
Cash items	159, 436, 70	128, 974, 06	159,744.12	107, 388, 16	139, 807. 36
Clear'g-house exch'gs.		45, 186. 36	36, 329, 29	49, 876. 41	53, 498, 58
Bills of other banks	274, 507. 00	178, 345.00	213, 283, 00	209, 484. 00	238, 340. 00
Fractional currency	17, 180, 74	20, 735. 89	18,740.97	18, 421. 28	23, 708. 07
Gmania	1,545,502.70	1, 471, 118. 47	1, 496, 659. 00		1, 482, 169. 69
				1,352,912.22	
Legal-tender notes	654, 612. 00	462, 449, 00	540,546.00	400, 256. 00	509,011.00
5% fund with Treas	115, 424. 11	113,634.98	130, 185. 48	139. 360. 48	141,597.98
Due from U. S. Treas.	5,804.50	14, 645. 68	3, 652. 50	6, 402. 50	4,610.00
Total	40, 923, 855. 24	36, 941, 356. 46	39, 423, 780. 92	38, 339, 340. 51	38, 641, 787. 65

#### OHIO.

	344 banks.	345 banks.	345 banks.	346 banks.	349 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$144,964,576.44	\$146,672,741.16	\$147,034,644.19	\$148,340,300.64	\$151, 158, 697. 28
Overdrafts	784, 644, 73	752, 691, 31	598, 314, 96	822, 035, 70	880, 382, 96
Bonds for circulation.	25,388,010.00	25,866,210.00	26, 596, 590, 00	26,704,590.00	27,096,540.00
Bonds for deposits	3,160,500.00	2,909,500.00	1,577,500.00	1,512,500.00	902,500.00
Other b'ds for deposits	855, 757. 50	718, 510.00	231, 400.00	245, 220. 83	46,960.00
U. S. bonds on hand	368, 330.00	429, 030, 00	590, 870. 00	574, 910. 00	745,550.00
Premiums on bonds	544, 302, 73	519, 958. 53	470,311.68	448, 688. 71	427,890.44
Bonds, securities, etc	25, 450, 084, 94	26, 871, 298. 43	26, 673, 223. 22	27, 649, 582, 36	28, 472, 354. 74
Banking house, etc	4, 529, 546. 67	4,578,281.85	4,512,206.51	4,619,405.84	4,987,882.79
Real estate, etc	985, 559. 26	1,076,648.38	1,082,953.08	1,119,262.62	809, 406. 21
Due from nat'l banks.	4,011,012.59	4, 438, 650. 01	3, 631, 101. 59	4,036,583.12	4, 168, 902. 18
Due from state banks.	1,858,313.39	2, 109, 658. 85	1,894,320.39	2, 162, 209, 97	2,167,543.08
Due from res've ag'ts.	23, 130, 992, 34	25, 573, 335. 59	21, 906, 132. 37	25, 642, 349. 78	24,687,307.55
Cash items	759, 505. 99	699, 575, 52	722, 425. 28	792, 628. 61	973,884.52
Clear'g-house exch'gs.	428, 653. 09	443,600.76	384, 697. 46	425,010.63	704, 834. 32
Bills of other banks	1,943,288.00	1,860,840.00	1,902,312.00	2,020,697.00	1,665,782.00
Fractional currency	106, 797. 38	126, 355. 90	117, 157. 82	101, 179. 06	102,721.88
Specie	8,981,645.39	9,623,957.37	9, 477, 310. 28	9, 634, 417. 69	9,507,989.91
Legal-tender notes	4,055,100.00	4, 211, 949.00	4, 128, 901.00	4, 115, 350.00	3,881,532.00
5% fund with Treas	1,202,267.75	1,142,121.22	1,248,520.32	1, 261, 148. 25	1,280,647.15
Due from U.S. Treas	43,608.96	94, 850. 30	59, 124. 50	40,840.30	59, 128. 70
Total	253, 552, 497. 15	260, 719, 764. 18	254, 840, 016. 65	262, 268, 911. 11	264, 728, 437. 71

#### NORTH CAROLINA.

7.1.11	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	June 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	69 banks.	69 banks.	70 banks.	70 banks.	72 banks.
Capital stock Surplus fund	\$6,790,000.00 2,187,919.03	\$6,790,000.00 2,245,537.87	\$6,910,000.00 2,275,607.87	\$6,910,000.00 2,280,607.87	\$7,035,000.00 2,325,152.88
Undivided profits	1, 111, 207. 76	1,033,243.96	1,234,776.11	1,324,228.20	1, 224, 345. 54
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	5, 477, 440.00	5,710,830.00	5,944,740.00	5,965,720.00	6,087,850.00
Due to national banks  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	2,025,320,43 2,319,974,88 191,817,74 47,890,50	1,815,750.49 2,417,590.93 210,505.58 14,849.61	1,770,466.95 2,349,198.37 164,214.43 84,758.16	1,791,436.47 1,777,444.69 139,488.47 79,876.63	1,754,750.88 1,891,833.72 121,711.86 16,298.46
Dividends unpaid	8,736.50	9,640.05	4,620.96	8,202.96	4,386.08
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes. Other liabilities	20, 491, 459, 99 1, 294, 022, 06 113, 041, 81 601, 000, 00 1, 006, 019, 92 951, 479, 79 15, 877, 38 11, 857, 11	22, 171, 177, 70 1, 076, 641, 50 108, 803, 48 464, 000, 00 1, 047, 821, 45 798, 517, 55 6, 784, 56 23, 208, 49	22, 248, 733, 91 643, 679, 09 87, 089, 46 409, 000, 00 1, 143, 748, 10 1, 281, 835, 58 16, 443, 86 381, 85	21, 242, 498. 57 653, 821. 15 80, 830. 36 334, 000. 00 1, 117, 133. 61 1, 633, 520. 93 22, 149. 73 5, 185. 57	21, 826, 933. 08 401, 811. 58 100, 496, 85 364, 000. 00 1, 326, 755, 66 2, 212, 127, 64 77, 976, 46 1, 200. 00
Total	44, 645, 064, 90	45, 944, 903. 22	46, 569, 294. 70	45, 366, 145. 21	46, 772, 630. 69

#### NORTH DAKOTA.

	132 banks.	132 banks.	133 banks.	135 banks.	140 banks.
Capital stock Surplus fund	\$4,685,000.00 1,198,375.00	\$4,685,000.00 1,351,975.00	\$4,710,000.00 1,373,275.00	\$4,760,000.00 1,373,275.00	\$4,872,500.00 1,393,320.00
Undivided profits	932, 842. 36	498, 164. 27	493, 190. 30	512, 865. 69	428, 003. 75
Nat'l-bank circulation. Sate-bank circulation.	2,375,370.00	2,516,180.00	2,704,560.00	2,856,860.00	2,964,010.00
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	1, 247, 355, 82 2, 672, 409, 27 10, 255, 58 1, 868, 78	848, 545. 98 1, 734, 894. 90 6, 184. 69	1, 035, 420, 67 1, 980, 150, 54 8, 355, 38 2, 345, 49	699, 136, 94 1, 582, 047, 80 2, 379, 79 2, 130, 59	521, 101. 80 1, 103, 002. 82 5, 576. 08 2, 119. 61
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits	1,984.67 27,337,153.78	16, 228. 00 24, 829, 214. 81	11,739.00 26,646,446.24	9, 387. 00 25, 905, 738. 40	15, 653. 00 26, 346, 936. 10
U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	359, 823, 90 72, 941, 70	323, 542. 33 94, 559. 34	295, 455, 84 61, 696, 13	292, 587, 65 80, 345, 06 7, 000, 00	180, 079. 86 87, 496. 33
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes	10, 075. 00 16, 000. 00	12,370.08 6,000.00 16,675.40	23, 483, 58 49, 000, 00 3, 000, 00	33, 673, 58 219, 500, 00	28,300.00 676,000.00
Other liabilities	2, 399. 38	1,821.66	25, 662. 75	2,413.01	17, 688. 30
Total	40, 923, 855. 24	36, 941, 356, 46	39, 423, 780. 92	38, 339, 340. 51	38, 641, 787. 65

#### OHIO.

	344 banks.	345 banks.	345 banks.	346 banks.	349 banks.
Capital stock	\$34, 159, 820.00	\$34, 274, 100.00	\$34,309,100.00	\$34, 334, 100.00	\$34, 480, 200. 00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	14,773,026.13 5,644,554.40	15,086,737.55 5,122,379.64	15,094,749.62 6,088,677.30	15,212,506.84 5,704,948.22	15, 398, 062. 18 5, 539, 524. 99
Nat'l-bank circulation.	25, 052, 425, 00	25, 287, 167. 50	26, 221, 272. 50	26, 366, 360.00	26, 784, 797. 50
Due to national banks.  Due to State banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	2,402,569.59 2,787,457.96 2,835,390.38 71,858.58	2,271,332.32 3,094,172.78 2,555,344.73 98,063.60	2,040,517.42 2,755,371.20 3,058,193.35 80,061.14	2,322,786.70 2,720,657.06 3,219,262.99 151,484.67	2,543,788.57 3,617,875.35 3,290,565.72 112,698.13
Dividends unpaid	34, 119. 54	32, 423. 69	66, 353, 67	19, 281. 09	24,910.86
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable. Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	158, 030, 642, 99 3, 496, 095, 60 218, 964, 57 3, 447, 500, 00 73, 939, 73 442, 630, 00 62, 799, 50 18, 703, 18	165, 941, 379, 72 2, 945, 926, 01 187, 438, 67 3, 348, 100, 00 133, 169, 36 297, 230, 00 34, 255, 26 10, 543, 35	159, 444, 088, 38 1, 336, 590, 31 168, 348, 57 3, 384, 825, 00 238, 765, 78 396, 000, 00 74, 994, 66 82, 107, 75	166, 597, 441, 56 1, 342, 860, 80 139, 965, 33 3, 366, 630, 00 170, 697, 04 425, 000, 00 90, 632, 23 84, 296, 58	168, 305, 682, 09 462, 142, 21 478, 883, 57 2, 977, 550, 00 225, 404, 67 403, 276, 93 32, 769, 84 50, 305, 10
Total	253, 552, 497. 15	260, 719, 764. 18	254, 840, 016. 65	262, 268, 911. 11	264, 728, 437. 71

#### CITY OF CINCINNATI.

	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	9 banks.	9 banks.	9 banks.	9 banks.	9 banks.
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks	11,713.05 7,252,400.00 1,251,000.00 1,251,000.00 691,462.49 194,110.00 83,775.05 9,750,848.49 3,214,650.09 152,299.28 6,258,617.34 1,206,520.35	\$54,736,125.71 20,050.94 7,416,900.00 11,200,500.00 473,428.74 342,540.00 79,459.61 10,550,950.43 3,405,362.18 102,284.60 6,403,462.63 1,028,590.41	\$56, 440, 122, 99 16, 585, 73 8, 550, 900, 00 70, 781, 25 301, 030, 00 72, 608, 38 9, 978, 339, 43 3, 402, 530, 36 102, 389, 10 5, 784, 724, 41 957, 856, 43	\$53, 998, 251. 12 15, 494. 59 8, 928, 900. 00 1, 373, 500. 00 65, 781. 25 237, 660. 00 108, 526. 56 11, 008, 212. 85 3, 488, 510. 91 100, 440. 42 6, 277, 367. 52 1, 055, 668. 44	\$57,700,668.61 15,087.40 9,383,900.00 1,159,500.00 50,000.00 523,380.00 52,191.69 10,632,440.13 3,551,050.99 100,548.20 6,246,749.85 1,153,266.79
Due from res've ag'ts. Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks. Fractional currency Specie Legal-tender notes. 5% fund with Treas. Due from U.S. Treas.	7,051,244.63 67,823.38 1,155,036.29 510,000.00 8,698.32 5,566,980.98 3,245,414.00 362,220.00 6,500.00	7,828,337.84 84,788.66 1,266,627.61 609,180.00 11,537.94 6,110,736.88 3,635,238.00 338,315.00 5,095.00	6,940,223,95 76,083,37 986,128,81 521,720,00 8,982,04 5,242,224,64 2,607,800,00 427,542,50	8, 127, 323, 25 48, 006, 35 1, 218, 494, 95 623, 720, 00 11, 295, 02 4, 833, 649, 63 3, 014, 333, 00 446, 445, 00 13, 797, 50	6,976,662.71 55,654.15 1,082,135.46 582,436.00 8,149.87 5,863,559.42 2,105,885.00 461,292.50 2,300.00
Total		105, 649, 512. 18	103, 672, 073. 39		

#### CITY OF CLEVELAND.

	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$50,445,813.29	\$49,900,969.85	\$51,035,015.68	\$49,971,099.74	\$54,547,496.68
Overdrafts	67,666.08	36,685.29	38,966.00	56,961.63	73,559.80
Bonds for circulation	5,991,000.00	5,990,000.00	6,040,000.00	6,040,000.00	6,075,500.00
Bonds for deposits	130,000.00	196,000.00	106,000.00	106,000.00	227,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	517,000.00	316,000.00	283,000.00	283,000.00	
U. S. bonds on hand			40,000.00	40,000.00	
Premiums on bonds	32,604.86	41, 289. 18	41, 289, 18	41, 489. 18	32,916.54
Bonds, securities, etc	4,612,803.20	4, 226, 528. 52	4,343,591.02	4,792,041.64	4,907,652.75
Banking house, etc	1,271,161.44	1, 275, 926. 27	1,308,925.80	1,308,883.84	1, 286, 162, 81
Real estate, etc	105,487.67	105, 487. 67	50,807.29	50,807.29	63,807.29
Due from nat'l banks.		5,819,844.61	6,645,752.01	7,017,746.94	6,951,655.03
Due from state banks.		1,737,261.16	1,754,175.61	2,073,671.43	1,772,637.59
Due from res've ag'ts	8, 255, 850. 55	9, 433, 571. 88	6,834,599.11	10,811,394.17	7,069,737.82
Cash items	71,991.36	117,375.20	118,598.32	160, 198.00	149, 594, 21
Clear'g-house exch'gs	903, 297. 98	1,277,093.52	712,305.94	687, 673, 58	1, 151, 030. 52
Bills of other banks	652, 907. 00	883, 274.00	717, 385.00	753, 563, 00	816,656.00
Fractional currency	17, 327, 46	33,834.12	21,516.78	17,057.24	14,623.17
Specie	6, 462, 455, 00	6,538,320.20	6,349,563,45	6,629,114.25	6,724,968.10
Legal-tender notes	1,394,443.00	2,694,627.00	2,454,480.00	2,412,250.00	2, 442, 177, 00
5% fund with Treas	259, 668, 40	289, 450, 00	285,600.00	266, 900. 00	272, 425.00
Due from U. S. Treas	116, 285.00	210,500.00	195, 300. 50	158,800.00	205, 850, 00
2 40 110111 3 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1				253,000.00	200,000.00
Total	90,064,661.37	91, 124, 038. 47	89, 376, 871. 69	93,678,651.93	94,785,450.31

#### CITY OF COLUMBUS.

	9 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc	\$15,375,103,34 3,213,37 2,540,000,00 275,000,00 215,000,00 7,020,00 42,152,15 3,597,738,76 847,268,08	\$15,573,712.64 2,750.02 2,700,000.00 225,000.00 153,000.00 7,520.00 45,103.14 3,510,388.63 876,768.08	\$16,522,827.20 3,136.48 2,700,000.00 235,000.00 24,362.50 50,020.00 37,375.62 3,185,150.31 876,768.08	\$16,860,011.23 4,821.52 2,700,000.00 235,000.00 45,020.00 33,382.70 3,344,579.45 877,610.93	\$16,962,230.51 4,641.22 2,850,000.00 203,000.00 14,000.00 8,020.00 34,685.90 2,917,733.42 883,123.85
Real estate, etc	43, 245, 41	43, 269, 16	44, 364. 14	43, 175, 50	$\begin{array}{r} 42,905.50 \\ 2,133,287.25 \\ 226,830.22 \\ 1,911,448.75 \end{array}$
Due from nat'l banks	2, 194, 954, 72	2, 368, 927, 29	2, 049, 519. 94	2, 183, 030, 80	
Due from state banks	176, 007, 25	133, 042, 80	168, 259. 94	153, 530, 86	
Due from res've ag'ts	2, 105, 379, 56	2, 417, 892, 53	2, 216, 283. 92	2, 605, 117, 53	
Cash items	72, 454. 05	27, 327. 50	28, 108. 45	18, 975. 26	44,735.80
	245, 340. 94	353, 560. 71	287, 567. 50	228, 475. 71	295,330.26
	213, 928. 00	358, 950. 00	285, 820. 00	260, 779. 00	352,495.00
	6, 982. 46	9, 113. 17	10, 294. 81	11, 792. 18	8,437.46
Specie	1,916,984.10	2, 491, 373, 15	2, 179, 749, 45	1,743,698.65	1,979,443.30
	835,086.00	1, 038, 988, 00	1,003, 404, 00	828,504.00	787,544.00
	105,750.00	126, 900, 00	115, 900, 00	134,200.00	121,902.50
	13,000.00	33, 700, 00	24, 550, 00	36,300.00	48,850.00
Total	30,831,608.19	32, 497, 286. 82	32,048,462.34	32, 372, 005. 32	31,830,644.94

#### CITY OF CINCINNATI.

T 1-3-11141	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	9 banks.	9 banks.	9 banks.	9 banks.	9 banks.
Capital stock	\$13,100,000.00	\$13,800,000.00	\$13,800,000.00	\$13,800,000.00	\$13,800,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	6, 450, 000. 00 2, 191, 648. 21	7, 100, 000. 00 2, 367, 052. 78	7,100,000.00 2,738,283.90	7, 100, 000, 00 2, 257, 901, 71	7, 100, 000, 00 2, 413, 403, 02
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	7, 164, 847. 50	7,233,947.50	8,445,995.00	8,831,945.00	9, 332, 645. 00
Due to national banks  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	15, 213, 014, 10 6, 724, 000, 29 5, 246, 005, 97 376, 323, 54	17, 008, 234, 50 6, 607, 259, 36 6, 417, 356, 43 129, 669, 61	15, 207, 054, 64 7, 266, 785, 66 6, 059, 372, 99 633, 691, 36	14,774,259.11 6,771,891.90 5,723,240.14 274,282.07	15, 051, 949, 38 7, 411, 987, 39 5, 276, 158, 47 472, 168, 67
Dividends unpaid	8,709.34	71, 253. 84	3,968.84	5, 090. 84	8, 129. 34
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers	39, 387, 799. 17 1, 716, 706. 70	40, 585, 900. 87 1, 403, 970. 42	37,045,495.23 1,194,025.77	39,922,792.27 1,386,431.71	41, 439, 910. 37 1, 215, 955. 35
Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	2,865,900.00	2,910,300.00	3,814,400.00	3, 785, 800. 00	3,848,000.00
Bills payable	175, 000. 00 7, 363. 70 450, 000. 00	14, 566. 87	345, 000. 00 18, 000. 00	335, 000, 00 10, 688, 27 26, 055, 34	21, 888. 27 44, 663. 51
Total	101, 077, 318. 52	105, 649, 512. 18	103, 672, 073. 39	105, 005, 378. 36	107, 436, 858. 77

#### CITY OF CLEVELAND.

	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.
Capital stock	\$9,350,000.00	\$9,350,000.00	\$9,350,000.00	\$9,350,000.00	\$9,350,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	4,050,000.00 1,621,902.85	4,050,000.00 1,729,153.12	4,050,000.00 1,833,387.37	4,050,000.00 1,687,891.31	4, 050, 000. 00 1, 899, 169. 65
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	5,749,000.00	5, 776, 097. 50	5, 945, 290. 00	5, 882, 742. 50	5, 845, 897. 50
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	11, 521, 967, 51 8, 056, 932, 85 10, 970, 462, 20 326, 652, 59	12, 269, 521, 13 8, 240, 957, 87 12, 283, 353, 59 366, 257, 45	11, 091, 487, 25 8, 337, 622, 93 11, 689, 442, 98 352, 025, 62	12, 255, 372, 55 8, 857, 989, 32 12, 969, 016, 15 322, 873, 93	11, 809, 089, 96 9, 089, 326, 27 13, 053, 841, 27 340, 684, 32
Dividends unpaid	6, 163. 50	10, 242, 50	1,227.50	2,377.00	3, 482. 50
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	34, 084, 596, 38 522, 656, 00 30, 943, 12 3, 574, 200, 00	33, 477, 087, 91 408, 485, 65 60, 015, 93 3, 044, 200, 00	$\begin{array}{c} 32,646,285.39 \\ 240,622.11 \\ 61,504.09 \\ 2,979,200.00 \end{array}$	34, 735, 368, 99 300, 216, 95 74, 851, 01 2, 979, 200, 00	36, 148, 486, 61 216, 997, 47 36, 041, 50 2, 868, 700, 00
Bills payable	150, 000. 00 49, 184. 37	50, 000. 00 8, 343. 57 322. 25	668, 000, 00 30, 454, 20 100, 322, 25	50, 000. 00 60, 429. 97 100, 322. 25	50,000.00 23,411.01 322.25
Total	90, 064, 661. 37	91, 124, 038. 47	89, 376, 871. 69	93,678,651.93	94, 785, 450, 31

#### CITY OF COLUMBUS.

	9 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.	10 banks.
Capital stock	\$3,650,000.00	\$3,799,040.00	\$3,830,000.00	\$3,850,000.00	\$3,850,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,130,000.00 419,702.97	1,144,904.00 445,336.69	1,200,000.00 510,241.58	1,210,000.00 426,432.68	1, 210, 000. 00 472, 592. 30
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	2,498,347.50	2,627,397.50	2,604,247.50	2,644,147.50	2,817,497.50
Due to national banks  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	2, 128, 644, 05 2, 047, 230, 49 603, 479, 01 55, 00	2,647,204.43 1,807,703.39 855,478.11 2,795.09	2,039,863.92 1,755,137.70 836,783.57	2,205,637.66 1,821,516.60 984,950.59	2,302,677.81 1,953,355.24 804,819.83
Dividends unpaid	3, 211. 30	4, 415. 60	11, 101. 60	802. 50	1,892.10
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	17, 321, 503. 93 373, 257. 89 57, 161. 62 280, 000. 00	18, 286, 581, 78 270, 934, 01 35, 467, 20 260, 000, 00	18, 440, 300. 25 201, 233. 53 45, 829. 01 163, 500. 00 100, 000. 00	18, 398, 922. 02 207, 909. 95 33, 278. 03 193, 500. 00 10, 000. 00	17,714,028.48 117,241.35 17,686.16 183,500.00
Bills payable	300, 000. 00 19, 014. 43	300, 000. 00 10, 029. 02	276, 906, 98 13, 316, 70 20, 000, 00	350, 000. 00 34, 907. 79	375, 000. 00 10, 354. 17
Total	30, 831, 608. 19	32, 497, 286. 82	32, 048, 462. 34	32, 372. 005. 32	31, 830, 644. 94

#### OKLAHOMA.

D	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	288 banks.	270 banks.	234 banks.	222 banks.	217 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks.	\$34, 998, 289. 09 2,094, 639. 44 7, 315, 340. 00 1, 428, 750. 00 359, 800. 00 273, 247. 21 2, 858, 826. 54 2, 294, 740. 47 341, 993. 02 3, 345, 268. 58 529, 139. 16	\$34, 265, 906. 71 1, 213, 782. 02 7, 245, 820. 00 13, 349, 500. 00 316, 861. 10 97, 710. 00 263, 012. 16 3, 199, 194. 93 2, 219, 742. 73 325, 672. 54 3, 781, 817. 54 680, 500. 04	\$27, 797, 439. 79 759, 778. 78 5, 963, 020. 00 545, 000. 00 80, 000. 00 161, 798. 00 2, 713, 197. 00 318, 734. 75 2, 567, 317. 53 405, 882. 38	\$27, 967, 728, 05 \$85, 622, 86 5, 807, 570, 00 495, 000, 00 80, 188, 35 161, 720, 00 151, 330, 77 2, 281, 669, 98 1, 773, 106, 92 332, 603, 65 2, 234, 740, 25 488, 508, 23	\$27, 895, 083, 17 \$88, 158, 30 5, 764, 720, 00 307, 500, 00 40, 818, 08 197, 720, 00 127, 778, 25 2, 283, 380, 05 1, 853, 579, 79 226, 913, 30 2, 077, 513, 30 2, 077, 513, 37
Due from res' ve ag'ts Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks Fractional currency Specie Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas	8,057,931. 80 391,535. 75 260,290. 23 561,186. 00 50,604. 23 3,032,673. 62 928,264. 00 351,934. 87	11,061,629.33 322,745.69 214,688.16 481,747.00 54,873.83 2,929,767.72 780,361.00 332,314.87	8,149,797.66 245,701.39 164,989.88 416,112.00 43,718.89 2,338,477.82 571,968.00 284,199.00	7,057,143.25 201,721.95 72,943.00 322,352.00 39,304.96 2,127,399.52 506,158.00 273,933.57	6,659,693.84 222,294.99 94,646.43 282,733.00 39,763.04 2,014,933.80 512,028.00 277,192.80
Due from U. S. Treas  Total	12, 467. 50 69, 540, 211. 51	18, 711. 50 71, 156, 359. 27	13, 686. 85 55, 655, 531. 65	6, 760. 00 53, 207, 505. 31	7, 958. 70 52, 217, 888. 18

#### CITY OF MUSKOGEE.

	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Overdrafts.  Bonds for circulation  Bonds for deposits.  Other b'ds for deposits  U. S. bonds on hand  Premiums on bonds.  Bonds, securities, etc.  Banking house, etc.  Real estate, etc.  Due from nat'l banks.  Due from state banks.	17, 078, 82 475, 000, 00 75, 000, 00 115, 000, 00 119, 068, 91 59, 500, 00 11, 950, 00 453, 460, 98 35, 616, 34	\$2,875,746.66 41.037.19 475,000.00 75,000.00 115,000.00 113,000.00 148,441.42 59,750.00 10,150.00 400,382.07 82,375.94 578,483.99	\$2,787,021.57 32,504.42 475,000.00 75,000.00 115,000.00 10,000.00 10,6888.90 59,750.00 10,150.00 387,264.02 81,913.34 572,561.28
Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks. Fractional currency. Specie. Legal-tender notes. 5% fund with Treas.	84. 53 33, 729. 83 32, 655. 00 1, 874. 13 285, 905. 60 66, 650. 00 17, 650. 00	175. 09 27, 963. 28 37, 863. 00 930. 85 301, 112. 55 131, 570. 00 17, 300. 00	135. 08 24, 395. 69 15, 455. 00 1, 487. 47 300, 424. 35 107, 137. 00 23, 750. 00
Total	5, 427, 021. 72	5, 391, 282. 04	5, 185, 838. 12

#### CITY OF OKLAHOMA.

	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.
Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits. U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks.	\$3, 163, 489, 49 60, 472, 23 525, 000, 00 340, 000, 00 88, 500, 00 55, 725, 00 380, 916, 52 34, 473, 55 11, 635, 91 733, 918, 35	\$3, 357, 958, 92 88, 757, 08 525, 000, 00 340, 000, 00 88, 500, 00 25, 000, 00 54, 993, 47 388, 702, 57 35, 073, 5 11, 635, 91 862, 260, 32	\$3,909, 892, 94 65, 980, 35 549,000, 00 282,000, 00 40,000, 00 54, 200, 00 493, 585, 52 39, 073, 58 4, 166, 83 900, 218, 02
Due from res've ag'ts	 48,777.05 807,579.25	72, 845. 98 1, 154, 844. 67	60, 024. 50 1, 011, 216. 98
Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks	46, 977. 59 51, 193. 35 89, 225. 00 3, 683. 74	22, 958. 08 67, 038. 52 162, 030. 00 3, 509. 54	11, 705. 52 113, 516. 09 70, 060. 00 5, 049. 53
Legal-tender notes	297, 513. 05 214, 460. 00 24, 400. 00	392, 364. 35 348, 537. 00 23, 600. 00	478, 866. 60 415, 215. 00 25, 050. 00
Total	 7, 012, 940. 38	8, 025, 610. 26	8, 417, 321. 73

#### OKLAHOMA.

T 1 1 11/21	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	288 banks.	270 banks.	234 banks.	222 banks.	217 banks.
Capital stock	\$11,447,500.00	\$10,987,500.00	\$8,990,000.00	\$8,580,000.00	\$8,580,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	3,019,723.73 2,259,738.00	3,091,922.51 1,341,300.06	2,534,009.97 1,504,495.54	2, 440, 489. 91 1, 536, 155. 75	2,429,943.64 1,100,565.60
Nat'l-bank circulation.	7, 274, 465. 00	7,168,270.00	5,912,135.00	5,756,750.00	5,723,127.50
State-bank circulation.		1,200,210100			3,123,221131
Due to national banks. Due to state banks	2,127,724.26 $3,095,653.37$	2,441,412.34 3,633,402.21	1,427,142.96 2,513,196.37	879,029.53 2,142,400,25	1, 116, 525. 54 2, 251, 778. 14
Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	274,747.00 100,345.08	178, 483, 38 16, 058, 81	187, 649, 17 10, 566, 80	550,007.97 25,360.85	237, 355. 06 101, 718. 04
Dividends unpaid	27, 689, 62	34,661.52	7,951.81	8,789,22	14, 596. 50
Individual deposits U. S. deposits	36, 280, 346, 23 1, 581, 149, 96	39, 716, 166, 36 1, 434, 172, 12	31, 144, 359. 07 579, 821. 59	29, 615, 696, 91 538, 349, 37	29, 025, 375. 76 248, 608. 90
Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	133, 681, 84 118, 000, 00	185, 962. 88 113, 000. 00	63, 559, 56 70, 000, 00	88, 287, 35 70, 000, 00	96, 314. 34 93, 000. 00
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	78, 645. 58 1, 654, 548. 76	30, 644, 15 649, 544, 00	52, 988, 50 589, 294, 00	72, 827, 86 836, 715, 12	81,093.76 1,044,885.00
Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	13,029.38 53,223.70	92, 260, 12 41, 598, 81	35, 525. 16 32, 836. 15	7, 536, 28 59, 108, 94	14, 238. 38 58, 762. 02
Total	69, 540, 211. 51	71, 156, 359. 27	55, 655, 531, 65	53, 207, 505, 31	52, 217, 888. 18

#### CITY OF MUSKOGEE.

	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Capital stock	 \$550,000.00	\$550,000.00	\$550,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	 135,000.00 69,058.54	$\substack{135,000.00\\96,171.28}$	150,000.00 41,111.73
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	 468, 900. 00	468, 550. 00	464, 500. 00
Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc	298, 667. 72	258, 299. 34 318, 465. 23	274, 523. 97
U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	3,523,736.76 143,444.91 14,498.70	3, 400, 00 3, 402, 754, 46 137, 958, 47 20, 595, 30	
Bills payable	6,043.19		
Total	 5, 427, 021, 72	5, 391, 282, 04	5, 185, 838. 12

## CITY OF OKLAHOMA.

	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.
Capital stock	\$600,000.0	\$600,000.00	\$600,000.00
Surplus fund	180,000.0 127,845.8		212, 000. 00 68, 955. 17
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.		521,050.00	546, 600.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks.  Due to trust co's, etc.  Due to reserve agents.	341, 476, 2 8, 502, 1	335, 753. 72	683, 851, 12 580, 942, 12 21, 277, 22
Dividends unpaid. Individual deposits. U. S. deposits. Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed. Notes rediscounted. Bills payable.	4,326,096.7 326,587.6 82,513.3 80,000.0	5,093,497.03 320,853,21 97,368,53 80,000.00	5, 332, 007, 47 134, 547, 60 156, 898, 32 80, 000, 00
Reserved for taxes. Other liabilities.		)4	
Total	7,012,940.3	8,025,610.26	8, 417, 321. 73

01124011.							
-	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.		
Resources.	61 banks.	62 banks.	65 banks.	67 banks.	68 banks.		
Loans and discounts Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits. U.S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks.	264,365.28 1,681,850.00 545,000.00 155,130.00 163,860.00 76,115.13 2,258,137.51 777,841.66 94,919.85 750,006.13 393,703.72	\$13,230,112.39 203,388.00 1,734,370.00 520,000.00 133,600.00 74,747.88 2,318,738.64 810,804.23 87,305.737,002.38 328,849.39	\$14,293,843.06 259,132.01 1,938,120.00 390,000.00 42,000.00 67,788.54 2,207,444.34 825,548.42 142,411.62 897,014.82 394,718.33	\$14,738,524.05 328,252.69 2,011,870.00 375,000.00 42,000.0 66,728.49 2,590,129.09 861,674.92 137,714.02 1,006,368.28 681,254.86	\$15, 302, 566. 94 334, 024. 60 2, 059, 370. 00 256, 000. 00 12, 000. 00 149, 940. 00 46, 838. 26 2, 701, 774, 99 958, 081. 67 150, 539. 75 975, 762. 20 681, 575. 35		
Due from res've ag'ts.  Cash items. Cash items. Clear'g-houseexch'gs. Bills of other banks. Fractional currency. Specie. Legal-tender notes. 5 % fund with Treas. Due from U.S. Treas.	4,020,366.36 104,752.55 1,500.00 90,367.00 11,125.57 2,436,730.25 83,353.00 81,617.00 3,280.00	3,542,547.70 107,045.22 1,970.35 85,892.00 12,541.69 2,360,249.79 63,090.00 83,382.00 19,799.68	4,861,024.44 128,560.91 5,742.86 164,561.00 11,650.83 2,425,149.67 48,295.00 90,000.50 3,400.00	4,897,727.65 119,577.34 12,205.27 148,109.00 10,744.08 2,244,628.38 52,510.00 93,926.00 1,467.52	5,237,299.38 249,211.74 3,091.02 105,553.00 10,599.67 2,242,122.24 45,783.00 100,201.00 3,182.50		
Total	27,060,978.28	26,699,296.50	29,370,286.35	30,562,351.64	31,625,496.41		

#### CITY OF PORTLAND.

Loans and discounts Stoverdrafts.  Bonds for circulation  Bonds for deposits  Other b'ds for deposits  U. S. bonds on hand  Premiums on bonds  Bonds, securities, etc  Banking house, etc  Real estate, etc  Due from nat'l banks	\$12,442,056.99 78,216.56 1,350,000.00 1,350,000.00 386,020.00 55,717.19 2,132,962.94 206,500.00	\$11,686,538.72 14,235.49 1,435,000.00 1,350,000.00 497,580.00 37,269.98 2,081,232.29	\$12,449,987.94 35,643.70 1,500,000.00 1,350,000.00 504,580.00 17,000.00	\$12,245,365.00 38,702.05 1,500,000.00 1,350,000.00 704,580.00 55,572.22	\$13,533,082.98 26,662.77 1,500,000.00 1,250,000.00
Due from state banks	1,461,127.47	206,706.90 2,354,854.53	2,226,504.38 208,038.20 2,795,914.29	2,258,655.93 210,306.81 4,037,984.44	17,000.00 2,285,831.10 231,165.67 800.00 3,596,738.90
Due from res've ag'ts.  Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks. Fractional currency.	451,240.88	423,021.95	616,954.40	510,384.79	542, 915. 87
	1,358,758.79	1,889,763.65	2,721,329.52	3,096,584.94	2, 955, 824. 54
	151,150.82	93,765.86	109,532.92	121,185.50	122, 513. 94
	274,535.39	385,401.81	307,418.04	252,290.38	416, 729. 66
	56,742.00	41,975.00	104,960.00	68,865.00	166, 779. 00
	7,312.53	8,101.61	10,095.65	11,462.72	10, 429. 30
Specie	4,436,083.35	4,587,424.83	4,283,232.20	4,220,551.75	4,238,686.35
	24,529.00	22,482.00	42,220.00	78,009.00	127,154.00
	67,500.00	71,750.00	75,000.00	75,000.00	75,000.00
	5.00	5.00	5.00	5.00	5.00
	26,290,458.91	27,187,109.62	29,358,416.24	30,835,505.53	31,952,399.08

#### PENNSYLVANIA.

	715 banks.	724 banks.	730 banks.	733 banks.	741 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc	443,836.05 50,052,270.00 4,224,000.00 1,740,469.07 110,040.00 1,752,640.22 97,711,023.03 16,884,760.11 1,877,298.71	\$279,060,126.48 405,912.11 50,991,760.00 3,785,000.00 1,617,234.38 207,260.00 1,709,984.67 99,867,129.67 17,091,290.08 2,016,990.33	\$281,812,318.01 473,372.35 52,365,210.00 1,919,000.00 552,476.72 615,260.00 1,593,895.45 102,705,319.75 17,678,879.31 1,802,916.47	507,607,74 52,644,260.00 1,667,200.00 488,241.72 711,000.00 1,553,324.54 105,352,608.52 17,929,249.11 1,863,836.48	53,297,440.00 872,000.00 135,800.00 773,570.00 1,481,348.61 107,410,071.34 18,054,614.48 1,856,017.46
Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks Due from res've ag'ts. Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks. Fractional currency.	5,695,951.96	5,271,431,70	5,778,654,41	5,526,408.04	5,536,549.74
	2,003,614.04	1,753,537,83	2,009,405,87	1,831,548.74	1,874,289.02
	45,019,826.95	46,241,995,37	49,380,623,21	47,729,023.28	48,038,198.62
	1,797,611.30	1,524,250,59	1,285,332,98	1,356,771.96	1,688,356.52
	438,910.06	466,891,76	483,161,39	439,193.41	583,939.98
	2,703,800.00	2,901,165,00	3,339,577,00	3,461,706.00	2,886,197.00
	248,558.23	270,614,53	257,645,38	249,547.62	261,408.94
Specie. Legal-tender notes 5 % fund with Treas Due from U.S. Treas Total	19,642,625.84	20,182,444.68	20,730,854.72	20,759,725.58	20,498,368,24
	7,560,019.00	7,278,401.00	7,778,632.00	7,493,871.00	7,489,793,00
	2,428,840.00	2,414,777.00	2,531,704.20	2,519,275.00	2,602,262,00
	133,553.50	119,597.13	72,120.00	112,649.90	66,006,50
	542,884,951.30	545,177,794.31	555,166,359.22	557,474,532.87	563,100,970,28

#### OREGON.

T . 1 .1	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	61 banks.	62 banks.	65 banks.	67 banks.	68 banks.
Capital stock	\$3,066,000.00	\$3,218,500.00	\$3,457,000.00	\$3,556,000.00	\$3,661,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,149,994.46 748,017.89	1,258,850.26 527,386.00	1,317,905.07 547,472.16	1,350,090.28 629,351.32	1,375,447.93 611,165.46
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,644,180.00	1,620,675.00	1,816,595.00	1,922,470.00	1,983,665.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	222, 182, 28 202, 412, 75 16, 512, 05 24, 015, 73	$\begin{array}{c} 209,799.82 \\ 200,964.61 \\ 52,363.58 \\ 1,907.01 \end{array}$	341,642.90 $271,351.38$ $96,180.70$ $1,324.42$	251, 488, 98 231, 663, 46 97, 140, 04 23, 236, 15	285, 422. 03 252, 145. 23 58, 330. 80 4, 945. 78
Dividends unpaid	804.00	8,280.00	1,887.00	10, 175. 00	7,463.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers. Bonds borrowed	$19, 158, 645, 81 \\ 578, 952, 73 \\ 16, 135, 67 \\ 6, 250, 00$	18,732,470.59 524,107.54 10,924.04	20,987,433.89 237,792.22 12,213.08	22,093,040.64 239,151.73 11,569.89	23, 119, 590, 98 91, 923, 48 8, 088, 19
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	190,000.00	34,462.00 205,000.00	24, 985, 18 193, 000, 00	5, 155. 18 120, 000. 00	5, 155. 18 125, 000. 00
Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	1,900.00 $34,974.91$	3,000.00 90,606.05	1,500.00 $62,003.35$	2,100.00 19,718.97	2,900.00 33,253.35
Total	27,060,978.28	26, 699, 296. 50	29, 370, 286. 35	30, 562, 351. 64	31, 625, 496. 41

#### CITY OF PORTLAND.

	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.
Capital stock	\$1,500,000.00	\$1,500,000.00	\$1,500,000.00	\$1,500,000.00	\$1,500,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,610,000.00 426,257.00	1,612,500.00 381,643.85	$\substack{1,615,000.00\\367,362.27}$	$\substack{1,615,000.00\\462,110.42}$	1,617,500.00 471,394.06
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,336,300.00	1,387,000.00	1,447,600.00	1,475,850.00	1,471,200.00
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	$\substack{2,582,855.72\\1,791,352.01\\285,653.33}$	2, 376, 578, 20 1, 742, 314, 35 275, 763, 36	2,973,816.77 2,603,228.80 341.034.58	3,376,722.42 3,225,843.78 196,758.86	4,014,027.24 3,322,736.19 321,045.61
Dividends unpaid	788. 63	1,038.12	680. 62	490.62	524.74
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers. Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	15, 313, 192. 26 536, 530. 71 812, 455. 26	16, 368, 777. 78 535, 338. 09 743, 040. 77	16, 986, 378. 40 584, 261. 28 750, 268. 33	17, 505, 217. 97 843, 339. 86 495, 946. 13	17, 869, 369. 41 383, 782. 14 828, 667. 16
Bills payable	50,000.00 22,400.00 22,673.99	200,000.00 34,941.11 28,173.99	150,000.00 8,271.60 30,513.59	100,000.00 11,471.60 26,753.87	100,000.00 24,675.00 27,477.53
Total	26, 290, 458. 91	27, 187, 109. 62	29, 358, 416. 24	30, 835, 505, 53	31,952,399.08

#### PENNSYLVANIA.

	715 banks.	724 banks.	730 banks.	733 banks.	741 banks.
Capital stock	\$63,401,054.00	\$64, 102, 293, 19	\$64, 168, 515. 00	\$64,303,368.00	\$64,860,520.00
Surplus fund	57, 418, 909. 54	58,087,073.90	58, 405, 890, 16	58,778,617.10	59,813,589.95
Undivided profits	13, 495, 599. 44	12,474,050.72	13, 913, 987, 59	13,904,291.87	12,948,407.55
Nat'l-bank circulation .	49, 361, 276. 50	50,088,699.00	51,897,881.50	51,988.646.50	52,975,901.50
State-bank circulation .	1, 498. 00	1,498.00	1,498.00	1,498.00	1,498.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	4,013,501.36	3,388,821.87	4,318,481.35	3,406,922,20	2,311,859.71
	749,148.35	783,980.40	906,164.93	952,075,96	829,764.67
	1,541,987.09	1,734,718.82	2,022,492.86	2,133,830,25	1,939,214.85
	514,530.34	486,050.34	526,105.92	605,799,21	437,769.32
Dividends unpaid	183, 945. 92	202, 659. 54	112,716.21	157, 472. 03	135, 040. 83
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers. Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable. Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	344, 121, 361, 23	346, 872, 141, 46	355, 348, 104, 70	357, 620, 166, 41	364,708,661.74
	5, 613, 311, 43	4, 774, 310, 60	1,742, 198, 77	1,750, 171, 64	580,248.83
	62, 028, 03	64, 647, 87	69, 934, 09	49, 060, 88	59,351.95
	114, 200, 00	120, 700, 00	42, 700, 00	41, 200, 00	28,500.00
	280, 027, 01	393, 825, 10	455, 605, 56	384, 049, 00	212,744.00
	1, 717, 062, 00	1, 437, 304, 16	1, 131, 554, 93	1, 265, 172, 39	1,119,643.77
	20, 913, 69	63, 062, 42	29, 554, 03	24, 399, 21	27,477.71
	274, 597, 37	95, 956, 92	72, 973, 62	107, 792, 22	110,775.90
Total	542,884,951.30	545, 177, 794, 31	555, 166, 359, 22	557, 474, 532. 87	563, 100, 970. 28

#### CITY OF PHILADELPHIA.

Resources.	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	June 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	34 banks.	34 banks.	34 banks.	34 banks.	34 banks.
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits. U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks. Due from res've ag'ts. Cash items.	\$193, 967, 060. 04 22, 250. 79 16, 132, 700. 00 1, 946, 300. 00 1, 259, 048. 66 275, 000. 00 690, 454. 92 35, 973, 399. 74 6, 376, 034. 70 526, 568. \$3, 971, 711. 28 8, 793, 466. 57 52, 959, 761. 98		\$206, 885, 620. 71 6, 855, 30 17, 106, 000. 00 885, 000. 00 386, 270. 19 273, 900. 00 637, 751. 84 6, 419, 058. 92 419, 790. 47 29, 231, 425. 35 8, 412, 675. 89 44, 862, 653. 69		\$224, 652, 787, 29 6, 989, 54 17, 299, 000, 00 486, 000, 00 199, 556, 00 586, 118, 00 5, 522, 305, 45 521, 639, 41 52, 249, 212, 88 9, 012, 581, 26 42, 775, 427, 75
Clear'g-house exch'gs. Bills of other banks. Fractional currency. Specie Legal-tender notes. 5 % fund with Treas. Due from U.S. Treas.	16, 733, 631. 79 753, 341. 00 70, 969. 44 28, 099, 506. 52 3, 160, 928. 00 806, 635. 00 346, 522. 50	14, 236, 883, 93 620, 395, 00 78, 633, 30 32, 010, 611, 86 2, 607, 371, 00 817, 000, 00 335, 970, 00	14, 291, 485, 03 1, 161, 110, 00 78, 318, 43 32, 760, 185, 36 3, 782, 310, 00 855, 300, 00 395, 975, 00	11, 854, 393. 47 1, 456, 076. 00 75, 937. 30 33, 801, 785. 46 3, 688, 398. 00 852, 050. 00 547, 590. 18	23, 883, 117. 36 892, 083. 00 90, 720. 69 31, 618, 765. 11 4, 359, 001. 00 864, 950. 00 617, 380. 83
Total	402, 219, 162. 81	398, 241, 723. 04	407, 784, 814. 27	420, 173, 548. 54	432, 919, 240. 41

#### CITY OF PITTSBURG.

	26 banks.	26 banks.	26 banks.	26 banks.	26 banks.
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits. U.S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds.	30, 665. 58 15, 875, 000. 00 1, 865, 000. 00	\$120, 726, 565. 42 19, 829. 00 16, 315, 000. 00 1, 790, 000. 00 825, 603. 11 50, 000. 00 592, 751. 06	\$121, 584, 082. 00 28, 129. 04 16, 655, 000. 00 1, 335, 000. 00 89, 560. 00 187, 000. 00 583, 679. 19	\$125, 078, 305. 90 23, 184. 63 16, 655, 000. 00 1, 285, 000. 00 89, 560. 00 167, 000. 00 580, 673. 50	\$127,039,100.83 103,641.64 16,824,000.00 867,000.00 310,000.00 598,325.40
Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks Due from res've ag'ts	27,862,013.50 15,952,306.44 1,691,405.46 7,714,957.72	31,067,226.75 16,143,562.26 1,920,343.65 6,683,992.42 2,194,527.50 21,535,156.20	33, 560, 497, 15 17, 332, 353, 89 1, 916, 586, 20 7, 478, 420, 41 2, 342, 813, 22 22, 999, 607, 42	36,770,648.71 17,739,133.50 1,840,417.21 7,679,612.97 2,517,062.74 23,809,703.87	36, 866, 375. 15 17, 857, 722. 76 1, 823, 167. 07 8, 176, 463. 24 2, 906, 902. 50 22, 602, 433. 53
Cash items	1, 182, 436. 00	305, 721. 29 3, 426, 285. 33 1, 036, 304. 00 61, 546. 34	271, 162, 78 3, 961, 062, 38 1, 942, 825, 00 59, 917, 77	299, 806. 81 3, 973, 493. 15 1, 562, 192. 00 56, 895. 90	362, 487, 30 5, 023, 780, 92 1, 455, 699, 00 63, 225, 39
Specie		15, 427, 796. 05 6, 201, 224. 00 778, 050. 00 332, 050. 00	17, 742, 203. 35 5, 489, 139. 00 766, 247. 50 237, 900. 00	16, 948, 891. 45 5, 407, 575. 00 830, 747. 50 154, 750. 00	16, 885, 417. 25 5, 289, 081. 00 833, 597. 50 222, 650. 00
Total	245, 381, 163. 37	247, 433, 534. 38	256, 563, 186. 30	263, 469, 654. 84	266, 111, 070. 48

#### PORTO RICO.

	1 bank.	1 bank.	1 bank.	1 bank.	1 bank.
Loans and discounts	\$136, 761. 24	<b>\$1</b> 51, 249. 50	\$97,984.69	\$90, 885. 25	<b>\$</b> 72, 479. 16
Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits	100,000.00	100,000.00	100, 000. 00	100, 000. 00	100, 000. 00
Other b'ds for deposits. U.S. bonds on hand					
Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc	7,968.00 143,018,75	7,650.00 143,018.75	7,650.00 143,018.75	7,650.00 143,018.75	7,650.00 143,018.75
Banking house, etc Real estate, etc	1,017.00	900.00	900.00	900.00	900.00
Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks.	16,839.00	2,725.32 17,566.49	10, 081. 79 41, 589. 52	9, 412. 32 11, 735. 74	8, 848. 95 92, 384. 84
Due from res've ag'ts Cash items	20, 528. 61 2, 039. 79	16, 277. 89 4, 398. 08	41, 202. 66 332. 58	39, 561. 57 363. 92	31, 723. 10 6, 694. 43
Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks	•••••		*************		
Fractional currency	179. 44	74. 47	89.62	136.08	119. 55
Specie	37, 476. 55 2, 500. 00	34, 965. 90 3, 400. 00	30, 098. 55 6, 300. 00	31, 472. 40 6, 000. 00	36, 889. 50 3, 390. 00
5 % fund with Treas Due from U.S. Treas.	5,000.00	5,000.00	5,000.00	5,000.00	5,000.00
Total	476, 532. 52	487, 226. 40	484, 248. 16	446, 136. 03	509, 098. 28

#### Arranged by States and Reserve Cities—Continued.

#### CITY OF PHILADELPHIA.

T + 1 -11-11	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	34 banks.	34 banks.	34 banks.	34 banks.	34 banks.
Capital stock	\$22, 405, 000.00	\$22,405,000.00	\$22,905,000.00	\$22,905,000.00	\$22,905,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	32, 460, 000. 00 5, 824, 158. 35	32,910,000.00 5,714,943.06	33, 410, 000, 00 5, 741, 264, 97	34,220,000.00 4,743,687.35	34, 245, 000. 00 5, 096, 676. 20
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	13,779,930.00	15,724,765.00	16,120,372.50	16, 153, 867. 50	16,983,640.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	72, 334, 591, 75 19, 075, 135, 09 51, 333, 723, 34 11, 685, 265, 29	72, 278, 896, 89 20, 072, 568, 01 52, 545, 493, 32 13, 564, 548, 09	74,590,344.21 14,581,866.63 56,954,271.14 13,913,861.36	74,551,924.88 12,927,066.50 64,258,701.68 14,305,044.06	76, 570, 110, 71 12, 059, 308, 73 67, 300, 305, 66 13, 521, 627, 56
Dividends unpaid	26, 898. 70	17, 302. 85	133, 371. 35	17, 250, 40	17,633.90
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers. Bonds borrowed.	168, 352, 984, 15 2, 943, 066, 25 72, 389, 98 67, 000, 00	158, 699, 392. 12 1, 865, 310. 69 68, 622. 37 42, 000. 00	166, 383, 073, 86 1, 035, 222, 61 80, 332, 30	173, 191, 675, 42 1,048, 675, 26 63, 268, 05	182, 848, 016. 55 570, 886. 41 67, 790. 77
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	55, 553, 19 240, 000, 60 10, 637, 72 1, 552, 829, 00	91,000.00 640,000.00 13,880.64 1,588,000.00	55, 500. 00 350, 000. 00 5, 333. 34 1, 525, 000. 00	12,387.42 240,000.00 10,000.02 1,525.000.00	38, 243, 88 675, 000, 00 20, 000, 04
Total	402, 219, 162. 81	398, 241, 723. 04	407, 784, 814. 27	420, 173, 548. 54	432, 919, 240, 41

#### CITY OF PITTSBURG.

	26 banks.	26 banks.	26 banks.	26 banks.	26 banks.
Capital stock	\$26,700,000.00	\$26,700,000.00	\$26,700,000.00	\$26,700,000.00	\$26,700,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	26,845,000.00 4,841,621.16	26, 845, 000. 00 4, 894, 600. 56	26,900,000.00 4,943,403.32	26,900,000.00 5,323,143.82	26, 900, 000. 00 5, 205, 593. 88
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	15,543,437.50	15,944,790.00	16, 264, 535, 00	• 16, 273, 185.00	16, 569, 082. 50
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	31,963,367.42 5,900,724.36 19,688,053.76 1,367,069.61	33,988,538,46 5,782,337,44 21,435,998.05 1,740,790.53	34, 800, 493, 95 6, 495, 542, 50 22, 498, 780, 02 1, 997, 503, 99	37, 192, 149, 42 6, 619, 838, 41 23, 642, 433, 19 1, 612, 291, 55	41,033,946.67 7,560,698.60 23,230,929.41 1,706,963.13
Dividends unpaid	15, 875. 25	35, 143. 50	14,891.00	10,702.25	12, 541. 50
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U.S. dis.officers. Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	107, 828, 664, 97 2, 933, 270, 07 209, 876, 79 1, 087, 000, 00	106, 477, 544, 20 1, 810, 229, 85 210, 770, 15 780, 000, 00	113, 425, 821, 51 1, 168, 314, 27 211, 685, 73 750, 000, 00	116, 694, 825. 85 974, 907. 85 290, 092. 15 750, 000. 00 20, 000. 00	115,343,064.65 460,283.01 309,716.99 750,000.00
Bills payable	295,000.00 97,202.48 65,000.00	645,000.00 142,791.64	301,000.00 91,215.01	342,000.00 124,085.35	255,000.00 73,250.14
Total	245, 381, 163, 37	247, 433, 534. 38	256, 563, 186. 30	263, 469, 654. 84	266, 111, 070. 48

#### PORTO RICO.

	1 bank.	1 bank.	1 bank.	1 bank.	1 bank.
Capital stock	\$100,000.00	\$100,000.00	\$100,000.00	\$100,000.00	\$100,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	10,000.00 15,306.04	15,000.00 7,862.27	15,000.00 8,089.38	15,000.00 9,270.36	15,000.00 11,751.57
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	100,000.00	100,000.00	100,000.00	100,000.00	100,000.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents				55, 279. 26	
Dividends unpaid					
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers.	251, 226. 48	264, 364. 13	261, 158. 78	166, 586. 41	
Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable					
Reserved for taxes Other liabilities					
Total	476, 532. 52	487, 226. 40	484, 248. 16	446, 136. 03	509.098.28

#### RHODE ISLAND.

Description	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	22 banks.	22 banks.	22 banks.	22 banks.	22 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$26,876,543.07	\$26,914,049.49	\$26,869,798.76	<b>\$26,777,427.53</b>	\$27,927,653.52
Overdrafts	9,302.13	6, 413, 41	6,049.99	21,609.67	6,748.82
Bonds for circulation	4, 162, 500, 00	4, 186, 500.00	4, 336, 500.00	4,336,500.00	4, 407, 500.00
Bonds for deposits	340,000.00	306,000.00	216,000.00	233,000.00	127,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	107,000.00	95,000.00	67,000.00	50,000.00	67,000.00
U.S. bonds on hand			10,000.00	10,000.00	19,000.00
Premiums on bonds	43, 262. 50	42, 312. 50	32, 312, 50	32, 312, 50	31, 962. 50
Bonds, securities, etc	4, 337, 350. 85	4,724,278.27	5, 651, 621. 73	5, 792, 225. 11	5,749,609.28
Banking house, etc	492, 634. 80	495, 931. 38	505, 789. 35	511, 368. 77	512,076.61
Real estate, etc		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		25,003.49	27, 436, 72
Due from nat'l banks	546, 704. 80	410, 619, 98	369, 790. 05	382,827.85	432, 464, 49
Due from state banks	280, 757, 59	215, 040, 41	291,644.52	325,400.82	305, 976, 57
Due from res've ag'ts	3, 471, 521, 66	3,861,879.39	3, 143, 401. 91	3,517,683.10	3,546,233.88
Cash items	26, 559, 23	13, 404, 87	13,502.90	21,343.96	17,826.66
Clear'g-house exch'gs	507,580.43	351,949.62	176, 580, 28	228,069.95	441,905.55
Bills of other banks	221,882.00	230, 389, 00	213, 451. 00	250,748.00	297, 185.00
Fractional currency	14, 652. 78	16,586.28	16,821.30	13,966.07	20,782.32
Specie	1,080,061.04	1,049,789.39	1,117,826.80	1, 205, 320, 80	1,177,874.28
Legal-tender notes	519, 256.00	573,666.00	664, 639, 00	607, 352, 00	629,694.00
5% fund with Treas	204, 325.00	206, 425.00	216, 025. 00	214, 725.00	216, 775.00
Due from U.S. Treas	67, 230. 00	99, 252. 50	56, 662. 50	43,912.50	45, 412. 50
Total	43, 309, 123. 88	43,799,487.49	43, 975, 417. 59	44,600,797.12	46,008,117.70

#### SOUTH CAROLINA.

	30 banks.	31 banks.	32 banks.	33 banks.	33 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$15,027,201.41	\$15,515,117.46	\$16, 262, 685. 44	\$16,679,680.44	\$17,716,746.12
Overdrafts	379, 624, 92	203, 041. 86	194, 778, 75	202, 682, 85	176, 090, 09
Bonds for circulation	3, 334, 250, 00	3,379,010.00	3,660,250.00	3,702,750.00	3,773,250.00
Bonds for deposits	515,000.00	503, 240.00	300,000.00	300,000.00	186,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	243, 850.00	222, 850, 00	141,000.00	141,000.00	40,000.00
U.S. bonds on hand		10,000.00	54,500.00	54,500.00	89, 500, 00
Premiums on bonds	98, 324. 60	97,927.07	95,817.83	97,854.50	92, 125. 19
Bonds, securities, etc	1,686,227.69	1,968,167.17	1,928,019.92	1,898,766.14	1,743,117.24
Banking house, etc	656, 399. 70	661, 903. 71	676, 773. 40	675, 914. 38	674, 901. 98
Real estate, etc	43,855.76	65, 583, 42	65, 403. 49	70, 467. 99	111, 478. 56
Due from nat'l banks	1,073,713.40	1,118,635.35	966, 232. 13	871,721.30	939, 979. 19
Due from state banks	688, 584. 31	591,814.68	514, 912. 63	395, 086. 50	374,044.81
Due from res've ag'ts	1, 284, 042. 98	1,813,859.08	1,493,100.99	1,181,643.35	1,156,222.11
Cash items	220, 307. 93	107,049.50	108, 727. 65	76, 570. 15	86,033.93
Clear'g-house exch'gs	162, 760. 49	171, 145. 76	202, 972. 18	130, 937. 26	188, 596. 21
Bills of other banks	174,037.00	226, 177. 00	206, 987. 00	172, 305. 00	120,798.00
Fractional currency	16, 356. 51	23,779.52	24,795.78	21,003.90	26, 682. 37
Specie	594, 279. 35	704, 239. 85	681, 363, 50	655, 626. 09	605, 962. 36
Legal-tender notes	403, 585.00	390, 330. 00	476, 268.00	483, 299. 00	367, 967. 00
5% fund with Treas	159, 574. 50	151, 939. 50	168,005.00	160, 087. 50	175, 362, 50
Due from U.S. Treas	5,570.00	28, 200. 00	3,400.00	9,450.00	3,700.00
Total	26, 767, 545. 55	27,954,010.93	28, 225, 993. 69	27,981,346.35	28, 648, 557. 66

#### SOUTH DAKOTA.

	90 bangs.	92 banks.	93 banks.	94 banks.	95 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$19,328,568.89	\$20,093,423.20	\$21, 129, 804. 34	\$21,893,093.97	\$22,799,895.27
Overdrafts	271, 394, 00	190,763.39	195, 484. 52	238, 676, 27	270, 245, 12
Bonds for circulation	2,090,310.00	2, 184, 070, 00	2,335,820.00	2,389,560.00	2,578,060.00
Bonds for deposits	513,000,00	513,000.00	583,000.00	637,000.00	435,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	196, 480.00	196, 480. 00	196, 480, 00	142, 480.00	166, 450, 00
U.S. bonds on hand	25,000.00	26,000.00	127,800.00	176, 400, 00	190, 400, 00
Premiums on bonds	61,517.57	59, 894, 33	57, 972, 12	60,857.07	58, 730, 78
Bonds, securities, etc	1,443,030.28	1,671,566.03	1,916,748.50	2,049,228.57	2, 186, 634, 05
Banking house, etc	1,081,547.71	1,096,700.01	1, 122, 076. 14	1, 133, 149, 71	1, 164, 037, 81
Real estate, etc	176, 622, 78	178, 965, 14	180, 083, 75	176, 601, 13	168, 293, 52
Due from nat'l banks	2, 291, 363, 85	2, 171, 851. 01	2,755,056.53	2, 247, 709. 33	2, 131, 221, 22
Due from state banks	240, 247, 71	204, 465. 15	198, 603. 82	219, 931. 07	272, 301. 09
Due from res've ag'ts	5, 238, 208. 91	4,713,393.85	6,071,180.04	4, 946, 734, 92	4,335,078.89
Cash items	163, 251. 01	113, 585, 89	138, 832, 36	109, 837. 91	136, 821, 12
Clear'g-house exch'gs	48, 812, 78	41, 199. 63	40, 161, 43	39, 920. 01	73, 979. 20
Bills of other banks	219, 461, 00	192, 732, 00	208, 798, 00	217, 463, 00	245, 754.00
Fractional currency	16, 568, 02	18,896,75	20,009.21	17,532.44	19, 158. 75
Specie	1,630,042.54	1,727,549.55	1,819,357.84	1,712,907.99	1,762,450.76
Legal-tender notes	415, 219, 00	373, 247. 00	417,712.00	377, 130, 00	365, 665. 00
5% fund with Treas	102, 102, 00	102, 739. 50	114,751.00	112,716.00	126, 613.00
Due from U.S. Treas	5.00	10, 155.00	1,500.00	3,060.00	13,005.00
			l <del></del>	<del></del>	
Total	35, 552, 753. 05	35,880,677.43	39,631,231.60	38,901,989.39	39, 499, 794, 58

#### RHODE ISLAND.

7 1-3 1711	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	22 banks.	22 banks.	22 banks.	22 banks.	22 banks.
Capital stock	<b>\$6,700,250.00</b>	<b>\$</b> 6,700,250.00	\$6,700,250.00	\$6,700,250.00	<b>\$6,700,250.00</b>
Surplus fund Undivided profits	3, 679, 000. 00 2, 005, 759. 16	3,685,500.00 2,028,123.64	3, 686, 500. 00 2, 089, 446. 92	3,686,700.00 2,183,875.89	3, 685, 700. 00 2, 209, 357. 03
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	4,042,612.50	<b>4,</b> 098, 512. 50	4, 265, 807. 50	4, 224, 322. 50	4, 361, 987. 50
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	495, 764. 83 93, 678. 33 1, 776, 149. 61 434, 850. 20	443, 997. 44 94, 533. 19 1, 572, 492. 99 335, 156. 50	405, 773. 76 118, 257. 62 1, 459, 123. 86 366, 712. 07	306, 947. 35 91, 845. 93 1, 471, 422. 77 305, 086. 40	430, 852. 22 79, 913. 82 1, 538, 899. 26 317, 472. 82
Dividends unpaid	8, 728. 00	13, 281. 36	7, 641. 52	6,957.49	9,061.72
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	23, 499, 603. 09 369, 965. 60 57, 639. 08 40, 000. 00	24, 327, 785. 12 349, 165. 68 32, 565. 09 28, 000. 00	24, 468, 829. 78 229, 156. 92 46, 817. 01	25, 295, 707. 83 242, 858. 32 32, 884. 30	26, 445, 234. 16 127, 269. 26 47, 708. 42
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	105, 000. 00 123, 48	90, 000. 00 123. 98	130, 000. 00 1, 000. 00 100. 63	50, 000. 00 1, 000. 00 938. 34	50, 000. 00 4, 316. 66 94. 83
Total	43, 309, 123. 88	43,799,487.49	43,975,417.59	44,600,797.12	46,008,117.70

#### SOUTH CAROLINA.

	30 banks.	31 banks.	32 banks.	33 banks.	33 banks.
Capital stock	<b>\$4</b> , 350, 000. 00	\$4,485,000.00	\$4,510,000.00	\$4,574,960.00	\$4,595,500.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,366,918.84 951,526.83	1,389,468.84 840,372.05	1,389,668.84 1,039,765.64	1, 389, 668. 84 1, 174, 210. 29	1, 429, 468. 84 1, 010, 470. 18
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	3, 332, 350. 00	3, 313, 400. 00	3,548,200.00	3, 581, 750. 00	3,747,100.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	584, 341. 07 1, 707, 378. 03 267, 566. 52 9, 171. 36	616, 120. 80 1, 757, 421. 32 266, 253. 41 29, 537. 69	463,723.37 1,548,001.65 303,188.09 2,501.69	387, 522. 26 1, 201, 569. 75 359, 384. 15 22, 201. 88	561, 256. 86 1, 217, 332. 78 333, 867. 11 21, 323. 02
Dividends unpaid	16,694.00	19,616.16	16, 565. 50	15, 375. 45	18, 764. 01
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	12, 303, 350. 66 678, 176. 16 53, 096. 10 10, 000. 00	13,796,649.08 641,168.62 49,279.93 10,000.00	14, 016, 886. 72 380, 981. 04 46, 654. 31	13,636,319.88 387,436.88 44,942.62	13, 243, 698. 21 153, 694. 57 58, 838. 40
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	270, 885, 55 770, 350, 00 1, 322, 28 94, 418, 15	206, 597, 59 471, 510, 40 1, 132, 35 60, 482, 69	188, 650, 00 725, 922, 87 2, 832, 35 42, 451, 62	239, 500. 00 946, 422. 87 6, 966. 53 13, 114. 95	504, 239, 33 1, 732, 922, 87 6, 966, 53 13, 114, 95
Total	26, 767, 545. 55	27, 954, 010. 93	28, 225, 993. 69	27, 981, 346. 35	28, 648, 557. 66

#### SOUTH DAKOTA.

	90 banks.	92 banks.	93 banks.	94 banks.	95 banks.
Capital stock	\$3,460,000.00	\$3,610,000.00	\$3,630,000.00	\$3,655,000.00	\$3,715,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	718, 171. 30 1, 051, 254. 64	784, 080. 00 818, 156. 76	726, 580. 00 819, 609. 87	726, 780. 00 892, 489. 11	735, 553. 69 809, 771. 17
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	2, 070, 260. 00	2, 134, 890. 00	2, 274, 400. 00	2,341,180.00	2,551,990.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	1,046,824.74 3,433,105.02 27,503.17 1,443.36	863, 711. 57 3, 043, 695. 55 32, 256. 09 481. 55	1,100,976.46 3,613,614.97 110,162.79 4,664.23	832, 920. 01 3, 094, 518. 40 91, 015. 93 993. 37	774, 098. 50 3, 204, 539. 10 76, 083. 73 58. 98
Dividends unpaid	3, 937. 00	11, 499. 50	3, 298. 50	3,065.50	992. 50
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	23, 015, 403, 59 551, 621, 48 92, 221, 51	23, 779, 467, 94 555, 540, 11 125, 534, 18	26, 447, 465, 55 584, 271, 21 168, 636, 03	26, 376, 744. 87 612, 244. 26 136, 611. 40	26, 855, 245. 05 382, 355. 71 169, 617. 53
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	22, 122. 68 58, 000. 00 676. 29 208. 27	56, 041, 20 59, 000, 00 5, 120, 08 1, 202, 90	61, 238. 10 62, 000. 00 4, 613. 14 19, 700. 75	34, 256. 10 83, 500. 00 9, 613. 14 11, 057. 30	41, 161. 97 171, 947. 00 9, 913. 14 1, 466. 51
Total	35, 552, 753. 05	35, 880, 677. 43	39, 631, 231. 60	38,901,989.35	39, 499, 794. 58

#### TENNESSEE.

D	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	Sept. 1, 1909.
Resources.	87 banks.	89 banks.	88 banks.	88 banks.	89 banks.
Loans and discounts	<b>\$45</b> , 806, 068, 39	\$44,782,623.04	\$46,767,417.03	\$47,137,361.84	\$49,755,680.15
Overdrafts	637, 294. 71	548, 267. 99	526, 738. 35	442, 521, 80	392, 870. 80
Bonds for circulation	8,547,500.00	8,894,750.00	8, 897, 250. 00	8,927,250.00	8,984,750.00
Bonds for deposits	1, 115, 000. 00	1,160,000.00	997, 500, 00	945,500.00	730,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	516, 940.00	379, 940. 00	251,940.00	281, 940, 00	229, 040, 00
U. S. bonds on hand		83,000.00	350, 500, 00	299,500.00	386, 500, 00
Premiums on bonds	342, 186. 40	339, 525, 88	338, 769. 25	338, 737, 88	330, 374, 22
Bonds, securities, etc	2,065,285.02	2,032,098.11	2,075,449.93	2, 158, 897. 02	2,068,915.15
Banking house, etc	1, 242, 752, 66	1,392,538.39	1,410,850.88	1, 485, 883, 85	1,539,404.06
Real estate, etc	170, 399. 02	174, 604, 78	249, 363. 15	216, 902. 33	286, 076. 48
Due from nat'l banks	4, 373, 842, 93	4,967,783.82	4, 486, 543, 55	4, 204, 883. 66	4, 199, 966, 96
Due from state banks.	1,791,936.39	1,941,569.23	1,649,151.21	1,544,392.26	1, 403, 598, 94
Due from res've ag'ts	6,042,533.89	8, 141, 886, 17	7, 193, 877. 67	7, 106, 402, 99	6,593,140.63
Cash items	357, 653, 84	365, 761, 03	351, 798. 45	298, 700. 52	367, 669, 49
Clear'g-house exch'gs	664, 099. 49	577, 945, 67	442, 156, 93	398, 666. 76	528, 958. 33
Bills other banks	677, 100.00	769, 405. 00	892, 464. 00	750, 552.00	692, 836, 00
Fractional currency	34, 378. 28	33, 290, 52	42, 285. 10	37, 536, 43	32, 431, 30
Specie	2,898,889.21	3, 163, 931, 08	3,528,287.93	3, 450, 425. 95	3,005,251.05
Legal-tender notes	1,401,516.00	1,290,707.00	1,468,742.00	1,237,507.00	1,244,591.00
5% fund with Treas	401,050.00	394, 137, 59	414,662.50	390, 262, 50	433, 157. 50
Due from U. S. Treas	22, 161. 77	17,014.18	42,832.10	18, 280. 00	9, 115. 00
Total	79, 108, 588. 00	81, 450, 779. 48	82, 378, 580. 03	81, 672, 104. 79	83, 214, 327. 06

#### TEXAS.

	497 banks.	492 banks.	493 banks.	492 banks.	489 banks.		
Loans and discounts	\$90, 102, 273, 11	\$92,958,481.26	\$95,628,894.75	\$97,749,329.36	\$103, 283, 195. 68		
Overdrafts	11,053,503.07	7, 274, 730, 35	4,867,439.27	4,766,456.34	6, 831, 118, 40		
Bonds for circulation	17, 361, 900.00	17,859,600.00	18, 998, 850, 00	19, 175, 750.00	19,595,900.00		
Bonds for deposits	1,553,000.00	1,575,000.00	953, 500, 00	913, 500, 00	580,000.00		
Other b'ds for deposits.	483, 434, 00	367,608.00	229, 268.00	229, 108.00	154, 465, 30		
U. S. bonds on hand	114, 230.00	154, 230. 00	260, 820.00	287, 980. 00	364, 990. 00		
Premiums on bonds	532, 459. 23	517, 018, 85	498, 857, 73	494, 955. 98	460, 093. 37		
Bonds, securities, etc	3, 378, 299. 20	3,726,927.93	3,410,520.47	3,501,564.84	3,566,342.95		
Banking house, etc	4,562,279.21	4,546,636.88	4,665,492.60	4,725,678,41	4,774,529.82		
Real estate, etc	1, 132, 897, 60	1, 133, 823, 10	1, 117, 731, 81	1,096,451.70	1,054,736.42		
Due from nat . banks	8, 954, 204. 03	9,829,912.03	7,976,926.01	6, 973, 198. 45	5,979,962.68		
Due from state banks	2, 147, 976, 56	2, 317, 325. 20	1, 957, 282. 28	2, 132, 623. 07	1,991,027.38		
Due from res've ag'ts	25, 398, 528. 24	28,506,248.25	25, 497, 793. 33	21, 409, 223. 96	15, 735, 190, 10		
Cash items	1, 147, 190. 86	988, 822. 98	849, 768. 46	641, 291, 66	815, 918. 20		
Clear'g-house exch'gs	394, 510, 87	458, 254. 70	344, 581. 57	325, 348, 17	378, 382. 95		
Bills of other banks	1,420,121.00	1,509.600.00	1,553,165.00	1,308,322.00	1,271,074.00		
Fractional currency	90, 281. 69	113, 427. 68	128, 245. 77	118, 644. 96	120,065.05		
Specie	6, 813, 917. 83	7, 212, 224. 98	7,080,790.18	6, 754, 542. 95	6, 595, 238. 63		
Legal-tender notes	2,757,761.00	2,875,405.00	2,545,407.00	2,089,356.00	2,026,746.00		
5% fund with Treas	853, 781.00	854, 633. 57	917, 910. 50	919, 630. 50	951,057.77		
Due from U. S. Treas.	36, 509. 61	71, 751. 43	41,067.61	49, 405. 71	33, 410. 50		
Total	180, 289, 058. 11	184, 851, 662. 19	179, 524, 312. 34	175, 662, 362. 06	176, 563, 445. 20		

#### CITY OF DALLAS.

	6 banks.				
Loans and discounts	\$12,775,647.29	\$12,538,511.36	\$14,580,516.76	\$14,508,235.43	\$15,329,017.08
Overdrafts	458, 422, 65	311,010.12	235, 441, 40	279, 440. 03	228, 247, 39
Bonds for circulation	1,817,500.00	1,977,500.00	2,057,500.00	2,057,500.00	2, 171, 500.00
Bonds for deposits	320,000.00	310,000.00	280,000.00	280,000.00	271,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.					
U. S. bonds on hand			23,000.00		
Premiums on bonds	24, 937, 50	29, 437, 50	21, 937, 50	21,937,50	15,500.00
Bonds, securities, etc	185, 965, 00	181,840.00	316, 840.00	284, 840, 00	315, 340. 00
Banking house, etc	345, 706, 06	348, 706, 83	417, 596, 58	417, 596. 58	414, 882, 08
Real estate, etc	60,831.05	61, 252, 80	61, 252, 80	87,502.80	89, 002, 80
Due from nat'l banks.	2, 208, 816. 21	2,477,374.33	2,779,047.35	1,891,607.13	1,604,733.22
Due from state banks	717, 502, 70	738, 686. 07	788, 835, 96	766, 832, 87	790, 329, 04
Due from res've ag'ts	4, 298, 004, 54	5,060,690.63	3, 543, 841, 15	3, 109, 915, 05	1,660,695.81
Cash items	196, 122, 33	107, 459, 07	276, 593. 85	120, 793, 84	128, 017, 58
Clear'g-house exch'gs	212, 111. 17	261, 690, 90	130, 042, 66	177,047.57	205, 578. 89
Bills of other banks	148, 247. 00	242, 808.00	419, 053, 00	201, 244, 00	119, 287, 00
Fractional currency	7, 172, 40	4,500.50	9, 353, 77	4,884.62	6,762,53
Specie	1, 327, 999, 90	1, 316, 433, 50	1, 452, 837. 05	1,393,162.65	1,315,480.70
Legal-tender notes	1, 311, 375.00	1,365,217.00	1,065.600.00	759, 500, 00	555,040.00
5% fund with Treas	90, 875, 00	98, 375. 00	102, 875.00	93, 775. 00	98, 825, 00
Due from U.S. Treas	19, 300. 00	13,500.00		850.00	160.00
Total	26, 526, 535. 80	27, 444, 993. 61	28, 562, 164, 83	26, 456, 665. 07	25, 319, 399. 12

#### TENNESSEE.

T 1 1 1111	Nov. 27, 1908.	<b>Г</b> ЕВ. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	June 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	87 banks.	89 banks.	88 banks.	88 banks.	89 banks.
Capital stock	\$10, 140, 000. 00	\$10,270,950.00	\$10,282,270.00	\$10,290,000.00	\$10, 440, 000. 00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	4, 024, 931. 06 1, 828, 841. 68	4, 178, 050. 00 1, 440, 250. 72	4, 295, 650. 00 1, 625, 838. 64	4, 297, 150. 00 1, 877, 569. 21	4, 401, 500. 00 1, 579. 999. 90
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	8, 507, 800. 00	8,786,062.50	8,851,980.00	8, 899, 390. 00	8,973,927.50
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	2,926, 429. 26 4,985,001. 89 710,359. 45 121,368. 08	3,312,354.64 5,819,748.81 1,201,635.59 133,047.36	3,514,767.79 5,344,810.38 1,066,732.11 91,676.29	3, 206, 887. 37 5, 114, 565. 89 831, 173. 97 107, 225. 35	3, 106, 350. 90 4, 797, 433. 70 643, 458. 52 91, 705. 48
Dividends unpaid	3, 298. 50	10, 147. 50	19,701.50	9, 488. 00	19,065.00
Individual deposits. U. S. deposits. Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed. Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes. Other liabilities.	41, 942. 288. 86 1, 359, 228. 34 199, 876. 50 54, 400. 00 344, 261. 79 1, 904, 877. 18 35, 999. 73 19, 625. 68	44,088,379.14 1,155,456.58 202,449.83 34,400.00 207,957.14 562,877.18 45,133.46 1,879.03	45, 599, 430, 30 968, 969, 08 194, 058, 40 33, 400, 00 129, 750, 00 330, 912, 86 27, 976, 77 655, 91	45, 087, 728. 54 946, 609. 49 195, 025. 59 33, 400. 00 158, 069. 04 589, 842. 86 27, 883. 57 95. 91	47, 139, 143, 38 447, 057, 36 310, 002, 86 13, 000, 00 579, 693, 67 630, 000, 00 41, 942, 66 46, 15
Total	79, 108, 588. 00	81, 450, 779. 48	82, 378, 580. 03	81, 672, 104. 79	83, 214. 327. 06

#### TEXAS.

	497 banks.	492 banks.	493 banks.	492 banks.	489 banks.
Capital stock	\$30, 128, 300. 00	\$30, 318, 300. 00	\$30,663,300.00	<b>\$30</b> , 663, <b>300</b> . <b>00</b>	<b>\$30,</b> 783, 300. 00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	12,987,944.43 6,906,372.07	13, 568, 908. 26 4, 780, 426. 32	13, 522, 850. 99 6, 020, 017. 40	13, 547, 669. 59 6, 627, 525. 67	14, 088, 418. 08 5, 348, 622. 00
Nat'l-bank circulation. State bank circulation.	17, 312, 707. 50	17, 678, 067. 50	18, 848, 142. 50	19, 080, 197. 50	19, 477, 550. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	6, 110, 664. 34 3, 749, 117. 73 547, 975. 08 513, 122. 67	6, 751, 904. 52 3, 599, 142. 38 737, 657. 87 338, 339. 98	5,654,954.31 3,578,805.74 294,663.16 306,188.64	5, 283, 946. 19 2, 502, 933. 05 820, 930. 98 268, 753. 10	4, 985, 548. 44 2, 601, 249. 42 519, 637. 52 750, 231. 62
Dividends unpaid	9, 415. 38	244, 302. 59	16, 819. 33	9,743.42	28, 687. 95
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	96, 392, 900. 72 1, 769, 525. 69 77, 843. 17	104, 190, 867. 43 1, 481, 816. 56 62, 154. 54	98, 235, 005. 87 814, 920. 19 95, 344. 36 15, 000. 00	93, 508, 320, 52 842, 829, 82 83, 399, 00 40, 000, 00	91, 049, 067. 42 407, 317. 78 85, 425. 59 40, 000. 00
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	531, 138. 38 3, 102, 707. 50 46, 859. 84 102, 463. 61	125, 503. 31 911, 980. 00 38, 081. 03 24, 229. 90	182, 619. 87 1, 142, 283. 40 36, 479. 59 96, 916, 99	414, 511. 82 1, 883, 080. 90 21, 418. 76 63, 801. 74	1, 331, 061. 01 4, 924, 079. 35 57, 648. 28 85, 600. 74
Total	180, 289, 058. 11	184, 851, 662. 19	179, 524, 312. 34	175, 662, 362. 06	176, 563, 445. 20

#### CITY OF DALLAS.

	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.
Capital stock	\$2,600,000.00	\$2,600,000.00	\$2,950,000.00	\$2,950,000.00	\$2,950,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,092,000.00 581,626.24	1, 115, 000. 00 484, 016. 96	1,303,000.00 621,434.84	1, 303, 000. 00 705, 159. 73	1,303,500.00 662,750.84
Nat'l bank circulation. State bank circulation.	1, 815, 800. 00	1,974,800.00	2,055,700.00	2,041,100.00	2, 171, 500. 00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	6, 074, 731. 79 1, 944, 025. 96	6, 999, 317. 75 1, 654, 925. 37 21, 638. 36	5, 862, 849. 28 1, 444, 604. 80 71, 878. 43	4, 546, 217. 75 1, 386, 702. 72	3, 448, 486. 45 1, 261, 812. 96
Dividends unpaid	3, 206. 00	5, 228. 50	5, 352. 50	4, 599. 50	6, 838. 50
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	12, 120, 436. 40 255, 220. 63 10, 655. 15	12,317,623.04 245,981.12 8,265.71	14,005,139.04 194,558.92 29,004.53	13, 152, 100. 11 189, 745. 58 34, 219. 19	13, 165, 716. 41 160, 358. 32 16, 395. 29
Notes rediscounted Bills payable	25, 000. 00	0.579.19		125, 000. 00	150,000.00
Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	3, 833. 63	9, 573. 13 8, 623. 67	18, 642. 49	18, 820. 49	2, 000. 00 20, 040. 35
Total	26, 526, 535. 80	27, 444, 993. 61	28, 562, 164. 83	26, 456, 665. 07	25, 319, 399. 12

#### CITY OF FORT WORTH.

Resources.	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$8,851,197.87	\$9,135,367.47	\$9,377,953.73	\$9,868,528.74	\$10,407,283.09
Overdrafts	560, 551, 73	462, 764. 92	340, 455, 23	221, 952, 22	431,873.30
Bonds for circulation	1, 432, 000.00	1, 432, 000.00	1, 432, 000.00	1, 432, 000. 00	1,432,000.00
Bonds for deposits	150,000.00	150,000.00	70,000.00	70,000.00	61,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits					
U. S. bonds on hand			40,000.00	40,000.00	49,000.00
Premiums on bonds	28, 171. 88	28,000.00	27,300.00	19,000.00	17,000.00
Bonds, securities, etc	70,688.81	60, 874, 43	81, 429. 18	253, 669, 68	191,024.00
Banking house, etc	526, 258, 30	571, 435, 50	570, 923, 00	454, 469, 49	571,748.23
Real estate, etc	32, 436. 16	39, 701. 92	40, 970, 41	41,093.90	42,861.54
Due from nat'l banks	2, 486, 722, 63	2,148,669.99	2, 153, 933, 55	2, 216, 605. 48	1,609,401.25
Due from state banks.	459,650.75	385, 554, 00	409,665,46	449,777.70	397, 926. 00
Due from res've ag'ts	1,956,284.16	3,086,180.69	2,820,482.69	1,904,893.39	927, 057, 89
Cash items	120,094.39	85,395.84	59,722,65	58,097.31	85,901.31
Clear'g-house exch'gs	457, 468, 11	430, 569, 79	368, 956, 86	378, 493, 58	283, 135, 04
Bills of other banks	69,615.00	338, 508, 00	299, 331.00	223, 644, 00	177, 797. 00
Fractional currency	3, 392, 16	5,560.65	12,587.66	14, 258, 21	14, 200. 01
Specie	359, 423, 05	674, 829, 64	790, 229, 99	693, 371. 65	752, 758. 15
Legal-tender notes	448,000.00	732,500.00	896, 830, 00	810,000.00	552, 883, 00
5% fund with Treas	68, 100, 00	52, 200.00	71,600.00	66,100.00	54,700.00
Due from U.S. Treas			<b></b>		
Total	18,080,055.00	19,820,112.84	19, 864, 371. 41	19, 215, 955. 35	18, 059, 549. 81

#### CITY OF GALVESTON.

	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$2,452,197.63	\$2,662,426.81	\$2,642,644.38	\$2,542,481.91	\$2,612,670,37
Overdrafts	207, 965, 21	56,756.62	38,080.91	22,962.66	75.872.26
Bonds for circulation.	375,000,00	375,000.00	375,000.00	375,000.00	375,000.00
Bonds for deposits	100,000.00	100,000.00	100,000.00	100,000.00	60,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits	40,000.00				
U. S. bonds on hand					
Premiums on bonds	13,320.00	6,500.00	6, 400, 00	6, 400, 00	2,350.00
Bonds, securities, etc	39, 491.00	36,931.00	86, 683, 00	86,847,60	86,547.60
Banking house, etc	279, 053, 55	278, 361. 66	279, 780. 45	280, 205, 45	282, 560, 80
Real estate, etc	9,551.36	10, 238. 49	5, 192. 69	3,517.69	2,000.00
Due from nat'l banks	291,825.66	318,817.98	311,880.78	<b>43</b> 3, 563, 59	321,558.70
Due from state banks.	85,940.68	156, 763. 41	86, 441. 86	65, 458. 53	59, 982, 94
Due from res've ag'ts	283, 651. 11	545,680.68	710, 347. 74	<b>51</b> 5, <b>8</b> 61. 91	340,759.80
Cash items	6,037.31	5,622.49	7,826.84	8, 405. 44	6, 895, 20
Clear'g-house exch'gs	68, 823. 46	72,835.69	41,058.91	51,746.93	23,010.79
Bills of other banks	77, 347. 00	126, 193.00	59,660.00	122, 153, 00	40, 291.00
Fractional currency	826.91	1,047.65	1,750.65	1,586.31	1,949.83
Specie	466, 713. 80	535, 652. 10	440,622.85	403, 126. 25	442, 492, 05
Legal-tender notes	84,375.00	117,010.00	78, 380.00	86, 145, 00	43, 425, 00
5% fund with Treas	18,750.00	18,750.00	18,750.00	18,750.00	18,750.00
Due from U. S. Treas.	•••••				
Total	4,900,869.68	5, 424, 587. 58	5, 290, 501. 06	5, 124, 212. 27	4, 796, 116. 34

#### CITY OF HOUSTON.

	8 banks.	8 banks.	8 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$12, 244, 782.00	\$12,333,080.27	\$12,947,901.78	\$13, 289, 588. 25	\$13,937,508,37
Overdrafts	959,046.19	729,022.59	447,053.45	399,063.77	778, 855, 65
Bonds for circulation	1,060,000.00	1,260,000.00	1,585,000.00	1,935,000.00	2,285,000.00
Bonds for deposits	100,000.00	90,000.00	60,000.00	10,000.00	61,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits	271,000.00	121,000.00	131,000.00	77,000.00	
U. S. bonds on hand	• • • • • • • · · · · · · · · • • • • •	50,000.00	40,000.00	40,000.00	50,000.00
Premiums on bonds	27,730,91	31, 275, 56	29,816.92	22,648.77	24,773,25
Bonds, securities, etc	118,021.00	151,335.56	151,585.56	163, 383, 56	92,733.56
Banking house, etc	910, 369, 18	932, 471. 32	1,005,028.41	1,065,436.41	1,092,256.37
Real estate, etc	46, 252. 31	46, 552, 31	16,200.00	16,200.00	16,800.00
Due from nat'l banks	2,047,147.76	2, 293, 825, 81	2,708,070.21	2, 324, 945, 61	2, 298, 749, 23
Due from state banks.	890, 138, 46	821,318.87	954, 358. 18	996, 152, 32	959, 075, 18
Due from res've ag'ts	2, 421, 556, 66	4,046,446.59	4,229,009.55	2,833,603.78	2, 259, 262, 60
Cash items	20, 256, 54	16,654.63	29, 750, 52	14,384.98	33,035.23
Clear'g-house exch'gs	161, 398, 85	203, 382, 88	171, 139, 85	142,025.95	229, 316, 96
Bills of other banks	277, 660.00	275, 258.00	360, 535, 00	346, 903, 00	157,901.00
Fractional currency	7,038.91	8,578.17	6, 232, 62	6,610.13	6, 467. 04
Specie	1,826,302.46	1,888,482.73	1,880,140.90	1,934,828.75	2,146,808.15
Legal-tender notes	596, 960, 00	608,750.00	628, 227, 00	503, 353.00	420,690.00
5% fund with Treas	53,000.00	63,000.00	76, 850, 00	94, 250, 00	114, 250, 00
Due from U. S. Treas.	•••••				
Total	24,038,661.23	25, 970, 435. 29	27, 457, 899. 95	26, 215, 378. 28	26, 964, 482. 59

## CITY OF FORT WORTH.

7.1-1.0241	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.
Capital stock	\$1,975,000.00	\$1,975,000.00	\$1,975,000.00	\$1,975,000.00	\$1,975,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	$1,455,000.00\\561,226.63$	1,580,000.00 410,375.61	1,580.000.00 508,921.18	1,580,000.00 587,931.69	1,630,000.00 538,435.27
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,414,550.00	1,420,100.00	1,425,350.00	1, 421, 400.00	1, 428, 950. 00
Due to national banks. Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents Dividends unpaid	3, 804, 630, 50 1, 369, 892, 47 75, 834, 77 91, 25	4,806,133.78 1,672,844.72 47,674.51	4, 250, 253, 93 1, 755, 255, 03 99, 123, 79 12, 229, 55 185, 00	3, 650, 769. 92 1, 335, 081. 05 134, 318. 22 25. 00	2,703,437.33 1,310,330.63 57,609.29 10,726.68 600.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	7,262,829.38 90,000.00	7,816,602.97 80,000.00	8,231,052.93 20,000.00	8,504,429.47 20,000.00	8,236,969.61 2,000.00
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	20, 000. 00 50, 000. 00 1, 000. 00	10,000.00	7,000.00	7,000.00	155,000.00 10,500.00
Total	18,080,055.00	19,820,112.84	19,864,371.41	19, 215, 955. 35	18,059,549.81

#### CITY OF GALVESTON.

	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.	3 banks.
Capital stock	\$625,000.00	\$625,000.00	\$625,000.00	\$625,000.00	\$625,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	145,000.00 107,158.51	145,000.00 101,493.33	155,000.00 110,464.18	155,000.00 129,658.27	155,000.00 141,285.91
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	355, 900. 00	369, 550. 00	366, 700.00	373, 650. 00	374, 400. 00
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	1, 113, 281, 03 448, 126, 33 11, 424, 00 7, 503, 94	1,307,792.93 483,817.11 35,709.19	997, 051, 96 492, 589, 48 11, 904, 16	721, 461. 09 491, 482. 47 3, 510. 72	606, 624. 65 347, 567. 70
Dividends unpaid	30.00	60.00	30.00	30.00	60.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	1, 634, 780. 78 114, 242. 42 25, 774. 08 200, 000. 00	1,894,785.39 86,063.65 16,932.99 200,000.00	2, 191, 823. 11 81, 709. 85 23, 621. 14 200, 000. 00 15, 000. 00	2, 292, 780, 92 85, 885, 69 19, 145, 56 200, 000, 00	2, 232, 237. 63 48, 871. 13 12, 016. 20 200, 000. 00
Bills payable	112,648.59	158, 382. 99	19,607.18	26,607.55	53,053.12
Total	4,900,869.68	5, 424, 587. 58	5, 290, 501. 06	5, 124, 212. 27	4, 796, 116. 34

## CITY OF HOUSTON.

	8 banks.	8 banks.	8 banks.	7 banks.	7 banks.
Capital stock	\$2,550,000.00	\$3,050,000.00	\$3, 150, 000.00	\$2,900,000.00	\$3,100,000.00
Surplus fund	1,430,000.00	1,247,500.00	1, 167, 500.00	1, 162, 500. 00	1, 190, 000. 00
Undivided profits	453,819.98	370,040.48	473, 654. 75	519, 450. 07	342, 664. 54
Nat'l-bank circulation.	1,054,000.00	1, 255, 400.00	1,564,900.00	1,935,000.00	2, 284, 300. 00
State-bank circulation.  Due to national banks.	5,716,293.72	6,773,446.86	6, 163, 875, 71	4,736,886.40	4, 472, 063. 76
Due to state banks	1,891,186.70	2,093,981.71	1,724,166.07	1,469,779.97	1,699,328.56
Due to trust co's, etc	390, 968. 19	407, 465, 03	310, 153, 16	275, 909, 92	332, 177. 92
Due to reserve agents					
Dividends unpaid	248.50	304.00	196.00		610.00
Individual deposits	10, 205, 107, 66	10,525,118.36	12,734,200.41	12,946,198.07	13,021,803.98
U. S. deposits	199,845.93	174,845.93	84,836.53	74,820.51	38, 429, 40
Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers		154.07	163.47	179.49	13,570.60
Bonds borrowed	65,000.00	65,000.00	65,000.00	65,000.00	50,000.00
Notes rediscounted	************			[	200,000.00
Bills payable	50,000.00		3,500.00	100,000.00	200,000.00
Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	32,036.48	7, 178. 85	15,753.85	29, 653. 85	19,533.83
Total	24, 038, 661. 23	25, 970, 435. 29	27, 457, 899, 95	26, 215, 378, 28	26, 964, 482. 59

## CITY OF SAN ANTONIO.

D	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits. U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from state banks. Due from res' ve ag'ts.	\$6, 391, 759. 95 379, 738. 77 1, 782, 900. 00 65, 900. 00 397, 900. 00 21, 833. 06 367, 299. 21 327, 900. 00 61, 900. 00 676, 341. 19 313, 661. 41 1, 293, 490. 59	\$6,701,707.81 342,869.96 1,782,000.00 55,000.00 397,000.00 19,833.06 357,375.74 327,000.00 61,830.00 768,048.96 384,184.35	\$7,482,725.14 290,278.73 1,797,000.00 120,000.00 292,000.00 1,740.00 19,971.94 326,555.74 327,000.00 61,830.00 896,361.62 355,366.82 1,927,657.88	\$7,940,904.62 77,313.06 1,797,000.00 120,000.00 292,000.00 1,740.00 19,971.9 818,555.74 322,741.05 61,830.00 605,174.38 327,153.9 1,891,106.35	\$7, 671, 417. 47 416, 338. 07 1, 797, 000. 00 102, 000. 00 235, 000. 00 10, 740. 00 19, 971. 94 322, 862. 85 61, 830. 00 559, 394. 76 216, 076. 13
Cash items	35, 775. 21 79, 368. 81 230, 722. 00 5, 070. 28 1, 538, 006. 70 433, 525. 00 89, 100. 00	49, 106, 43 131, 236, 91 152, 081, 00 6, 874, 58 1, 541, 294, 15 478, 330, 00 89, 100, 00	33, 337, 23 66, 126, 36 140, 074, 00 8, 164, 71 1, 269, 650, 35 370, 055, 00 89, 850, 00	102, 928. 43 51, 710. 83 150, 355. 00 7, 263. 16 1, 329, 938. 45 339, 360. 00 89, 850. 00	53, 603. 11 59, 899. 00 70, 631. 00 4, 562. 93 1, 124, 619. 10 318, 650. 00 89, 850. 00
Due from U.S. Treas Total	14,539,342.18	15, 853, 870. 90	1, 576. 00 16, 377, 321. 50	1,445.00	620.00 15,204,546.61

#### CITY OF WACO.

	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts	\$3,329,925.75	\$3,396,756.01	\$3, 453, 492. 40	\$3,688,608.24 165,519.94	\$4, 117, 253. 22
Bonds for circulation.	390, 249. 98 350, 000. 00	223, 672. 25 400, 000. 00	185, 197. 67 500, 000. 00	500,000.00	226,742.65 500,000.00
Bonds for deposits	50,000.00	50,000.00	50,000.00	50,000.00	40,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits		00,000.00		00,000.00	20,000.00
U.S. bonds on hand					
Premiums on bonds	9, 125, 00	9,875.00	11, 375. 00	11, 375. 00	11,022.42
Bonds, securities, etc	7, 244. 52	2,900.00	1,750.00	1,750.00	1,750.00
Banking house, etc	185, 105. 08	184, 851. 46	184, 951. 46	185, 190. 38	185, 376. 68
Real estate, etc	39, 363. 89	39, 213. 89	39, 213. 89	39, 213, 89	37, 369. 09
Due from nat'l banks	390, 907. 14	430,762.97	340,071.70	306, 016. 70	257, 086. 85
Due from state banks.  Due from res've ag'ts	159, 572. 83 1, 020, 558. 14	138, 873. 56 996, 282. 98	155,099.06 754.020.72	87, 404. 51 588, 295. 72	35, 066. 53 307, 314. 86
		1			, , ,
Cash items	40, 982. 72	35, 674. 85	26, 344. 64	9,811.48	28, 418. 01
Clear'g-house exch'gs	54, 250. 40	116,835.76	54,078.15	20, 277. 39	113, 956. 85
Bills of other banks	68, 415. 00	128, 635, 00	20,859.00	34, 470. 00	38,845.00
Fractional currency	4, 406. 72	8, 258. 48	9,891.68	10, 507. 10	12, 222. 32
Specie	462, 335. 00	589, 071. 60	514, 263. 05	445, 499. 60	414, 808. 20
Legal-tender notes	173, 430. 00	206, 146, 00	179, 580. 00	193, 660. 00	183, 390. 00
5% fund with Treas	17,500.00	20,000.00	25,000.00	25,000.00	25,000.00
Due from U. S. Treas	3, 350. 00	1,600.00	50.00	450.00	
Total	6,756,722.17	6, 979, 409. 81	6, 505, 238. 49	6, 363, 049. 95	6, 535, 622. 68

## UTAH.

	16 banks.	16 banks.	16 banks.	16 banks.	16 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits	\$4, 597, 098. 36	\$4, 583, 836. 24	\$4,693,584.63	\$5,031,551.80	\$5, 313, 641. 18
	165, 277. 48	132, 745. 22	162,004.81	200,522.07	190, 367. 95
	778, 250. 00	788, 250. 00	813,250.00	823,250.00	823, 250. 00
	50, 000. 00	50, 000. 00	50,000.00	100,000.00	100, 000. 00
	56, 000. 00	56, 000. 00	56,000.00	86,000.00	56, 000. 00
U.S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from res've ag'ts	5, 755. 31	5, 955. 31	5,955. 31	6,936.70	5, 655. 31
	775, 798. 49	710, 650. 68	685,936. 30	829,286.57	916, 593. 80
	214, 547. 44	215, 782. 06	213,216. 06	213,216.06	206, 862. 33
	36, 398. 86	37, 433. 29	37,493. 29	30,775.64	30, 121. 45
	354, 162. 59	244, 620. 70	296,811. 83	334,853.21	297, 532. 96
	296, 188. 90	255, 284. 97	268,817. 32	330,192.08	210, 162. 87
	1, 668, 407. 38	1, 748, 465. 17	1,763,770. 99	1,911,594.90	1, 558, 387. 06
Cash items	13, 497. 21	9, 391. 81	11, 115. 77	16, 711, 62	17,742.74
	14, 435. 51	16, 105. 85	14, 997. 18	36, 896, 91	67,207.15
	29, 785. 00	18, 975. 00	66, 265. 00	28, 135, 00	13,068.00
	3, 373. 01	3, 179. 15	3, 495. 81	3, 115, 80	2,547.46
SpecieLegal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	525, 742, 50 15, 672, 00 38, 912, 50	575, 796. 15 8, 702. 00 38, 562. 50 300. 00	465, 922, 00 8, 710, 00 40, 662, 50 300, 00	463, 970. 30 16, 764. 00 41, 162. 50	554, 309. 05 14, 972. 00 41, 162. 50 900. 00
Totai	9, 639, 302. 54	9, 500, 036. 10	9, 658, 308. 80	10, 504, 935. 16	10, 420, 483. 81

#### CITY OF SAN ANTONIO.

T to believe	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.
Capital stock	\$2,100,000.00	\$2,100,000.00	\$2,100,000.00	\$2,100,000.00	\$2, 100, 000. 00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	640, 000. 00 320, 787. 44	710, 000. 00 150, 471. 03	735, 000. 00 247, 126. 53	760,000.00 227,846.02	785, 000. 00 254, 174. 28
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,592,650.00	1,563,550.000	1,776,350.00	1,772,350.00	1,751,247.50
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	921, 787, 69 749, 779, 04 98, 336, 05	1,234,744.22 868,472.86 247,292.36	970, 413, 07 860, 156, 54 331, 234, 41	1,392,825.94 647,891.60 521,607.06	831, 193, 24 658, 813, 43 375, 741, 14
Dividends unpald Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	$\begin{array}{c} 11,581.00 \\ 7,660,940.43 \\ 246,370.05 \\ 189,477.91 \end{array}$	612.00 8,607,105.42 170,047.26 191,775.64	272.00 8,951,251.97 146,885.14 246,529.73	25, 572, 00 8, 515, 037, 21 279, 555, 90 102, 206, 30	442. 00 8,055, 603. 28 118, 851. 18 167, 897. 12
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	7,632.57	9,800.11	12, 102. 11	3,509.95	100,000.00 5,583.47
Total	14,539,342.18	15,853,870.90	16,377,321.50	16,348,401.98	15, 204, 546. 61

#### CITY OF WACO.

	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.	5 banks.
Capital stock	\$1,000,000.00	\$1,000,000.00	\$1,000,000.00	\$1,000,000.00	\$1,000,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	365, 500. 00 290, 598. 57	400,700.00 175,258.24	400, 700. 00 196, 763. 85	400, 700. 00 217, 805. 19	426, 150. 00 209, 939. 38
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	349, 400. 00	399, 400. 00	500,000.00	500,000.00	500,000.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	825, 970, 12 397, 461, 36 18, 774, 88	963, 752. 98 278, 473. 75 30, 953. 22 692. 30	746, 674, 35 180, 816, 24 12, 360, 30 144, 24	509, 117. 92 181, 875. 65 14, 383. 09	585, 921. 95 141, 447. 93 8, 707. 35 75. 34
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis, officers	5.00 3,380,340.24 50,000.00	795. 00 3,669,624. 16 50,000. 00	120.00 3,416,001.44 50,000.00	65. 00 3, 487, 218 10 50, 050. 00	65. <b>00</b> 3,263,225. 37 40,050. <b>00</b>
Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes	43,500.00 35,000.00	9, 589, 16			60,000.00 158,530.36 140,000.00
Other liabilities	172.00	171.00	1,658.00	1,835.00	1,510.00
Total	6,756,722.17	6,979,409.81	6,505,238.42	6,363,049.95	6,535,622.68

#### UTAH.

	16 banks.	16 banks.	16 banks.	16 banks.	16 banks.
Capital stock	\$980,000.00	\$980,000.00	\$980,000.00	\$980,000.00	\$980,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	330,200.00 141,292.88	333, 200. 00 139, 332. 90	333,700.00 154,381.47	333,965.50 227,447.65	352, 865. 50 210, 602. <b>00</b>
Nat'l-bank circulation . State-bank circulation .	767,647.50	778,947.50	808, 447. 50	816,727.50	816,650.00
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	439, 424, 72 559, 027, 56 177, 297, 50	384, 914. 83 696, 623. 49 138, 294. 86	432,912.81 610,815.49 141,202.86 8,870.99	558, 435. 81 635,076. 72 133, 212. 85 14, 676. 10	551,206.68 514,838,16 99,049.04 5,151.02
Dividends unpaid Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers	17, 222. 00 6, 105, 310. 37 62, 541. 15 32, 915. 40	14,182.00 5,934,418.56 42,817.01 36,804.95	12,836.00 6,026,856.12 76,366.83 22,731.23	13,060.00 6,642,504.97 111,343.78 31,984.28	362.00 6,697,855.01 118,302.42 31,601.98
Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable. Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	3, 423, 46 23,000, 00	15,000.00 5,500.00	20,000.00 6,500.00 22,687.50	6,500.00	35,000.00 7,000.00
Total	9,639,302.54	9,500,036.10	9,658,308.80	10,504,935.16	10, 420, 483. 81

## CITY OF SALT LAKE CITY.

Возонного	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits.	\$6,341,014.53	\$6, 240, 801. 70	\$6,999,003.71	\$6,941,666.71	\$7,332,182.76
	207,898.94	226, 294. 75	194,677.04	229,977.99	205,408.82
	1,200,000.00	1, 200, 000. 00	1,200,000.00	1,200,000.00	1,200,000.00
	240,000.00	240, 000. 00	290,000.00	290,000.00	290,000.00
U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Real estate, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from res've ag'ts.	21, 390, 63	20,750.00	21, 468. 75	24, 968. 75	20,000.00
	1, 482, 605, 62	1,084,021.02	1, 177, 279. 62	1, 179, 903. 97	1,425,057.41
	147, 407, 63	147,441.75	147, 816. 75	88, 910. 00	87,156.12
	4, 267, 52	4,267.52	4, 267. 52	4, 267. 52	4,267.52
	1, 235, 666, 55	1,068,427.22	1, 198, 625. 09	1, 558, 899. 18	1,292,264.01
	430, 285, 67	548,782.85	574, 105. 24	517, 813. 17	533,768.74
	1, 122, 078, 83	1,431,025.38	1, 506, 994. 83	1, 307, 896. 50	1,187,463.69
Cash items	27, 722, 30	21, 316, 56	41, 096. 84	35, 995. 06	33, 181, 41
	206, 224, 14	397, 368, 98	261, 430. 35	400, 675. 64	431, 588, 29
	95, 277, 00	136, 385, 00	173, 299. 00	132, 207. 00	77, 940, 00
	3, 146, 37	4, 730, 05	6, 887. 26	5, 237. 56	4, 193, 60
Specie	1, 376, 786. 55	1,627,711.05	1,713,059.55	1,561,210.50	1, 598, 400. 45
	110, 440. 00	180,250.00	235,880.00	87,975.00	111, 550. 00
	60, 000. 00	60,000.00	60,000.00	50,000.00	60, 000. 00
Total	14, 312, 212. 28	14, 639, 573. 83	15, 805, 891. 55	15, 617, 514. 55	15, 894, 422. 82

#### VERMONT.

	51 banks.	51 banks.	50 banks.	50 banks.	50 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$15,508,884.94	\$14,984,873.84	\$15,388,941.01	\$15, 452, 515. 51	\$15, 417, 025, 49
Overdrafts	50, 031, 24	53, 381, 63	60, 321, 92	56, 163, 37	74, 300, 38
Bonds for circulation	4, 594, 500.00	4, 639, 500, 00	4, 750, 500. 00	4,810,500.00	4,820,500.00
Bonds for deposits	545, 000, 00	502, 500, 00	310,000.00	310,000.00	231, 000, 00
Other b'ds for deposits.	161, 500.00	184,000.00	23,000.00	23, 000, 00	10,000.00
U.S. bonds on hand	135, 000. 00	73,000.00	209, 000, 00	190, 000, 00	209, 000, 00
Premiums on bonds	61, 289, 45	56, 536, 70	56, 236, 70	55, 736. 70	51, 880, 45
Bonds, securities, etc	4, 756, 869. 03	4, 906, 599, 00	5, 068, 532, 84	5, 069, 760, 50	5, 104, 940, 46
Banking house, etc	421, 381, 38	416, 805, 70	409, 795, 70	437, 280, 70	441, 292, 97
Real estate, etc	12,500.00	13, 410.00	13, 410, 00	13, 410. 00	13, 410. 00
Due from nat'l banks	220, 379. 97	215, 673. 15	179, 277. 53	207, 180, 16	179,008.50
Due from state banks.	87, 133, 23	95, 665, 92	74, 867, 78	89, 534, 07	104, 360. 81
Due from res've ag'ts	2, 501, 503. 07	2, 950, 142. 95	2, 397, 435. 12	2, 639, 104. 75	2, 833, 271. 67
Cash items	101, 731. 00	127, 330. 50	101, 701. 61	118, 357. 03	106, 457. 80
Bills of other banks	100, 100, 00	107, 462, 00	111,643.00	132, 830, 00	111, 183, 00
Fractional currency	10,096.48	10,380.78	10, 380, 90	10, 394, 95	9,704.45
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	,	, ,		,	l '
Specie	831, 927. 90	812, 843. 81	787, 896. 68	771,720.90	803, 519. 82
Legal-tender notes	337, 355. 00	324, 872. 00	308, 608. 00	327, 644. 00	334, 153. 00
5% fund with Treas	213, 628. 50	217, 675, 00	209, 424. 60	225, 175. 00	226, 025. 00
Due from U.S. Treas	2, 300. 00	1,900.00	620.00	2,700.00	1,600.00
Total	30, 653, 111. 19	30, 694, 552. 98	30, 471, 593. 39	30,943,007.64	31, 082, 633. 80

#### VIRGINIA.

	109 banks.	112 banks.	114 banks.	117 banks.	118 banks.
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts. Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities etc. Banking house, etc.	\$64, 566, 187. 98	\$66, 609, 641, 60	\$67, 703, 754. 30	\$69, 983, 000, 68	\$72, 318, 310, 92
	237, 845. 97	137, 493, 15	152, 999. 43	181, 784, 02	168, 693, 14
	9, 883, 250. 00	10, 248, 750, 00	10, 794, 010. 00	10, 902, 000, 00	11, 362, 750, 00
	3, 235, 000. 00	2, 872, 700, 00	2, 113, 000. 00	2, 053, 000, 00	1, 261, 000, 00
	1, 797, 874. 00	1, 271, 346, 25	718, 562. 50	741, 062, 50	322, 000, 00
	85, 200. 00	225, 700, 00	305, 200. 00	282, 710, 00	472, 310, 00
	439, 227. 81	414, 842, 41	394, 157. 88	388, 521, 03	376, 375, 83
	5, 394, 659. 10	5, 890, 323, 26	5, 656, 786. 51	5, 900, 223, 20	5, 781, 219, 47
	2, 438, 718. 28	2, 467, 159, 37	2, 478, 161. 36	2, 623, 616, 93	2, 809, 403, 86
	267, 107. 47	311, 682, 36	332, 704. 68	222, 707, 38	163, 811, 27
Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks Due from state banks Due from res've ag'ts	4,037,327.12	3,766,015.64	3, 371, 485, 40	3,087,390.21	3,718,023.49
	1,517,723.93	1,659,247,58	1, 475, 535, 72	1,373,472.32	1,224,915.38
	8,137,582.38	8,176,006.44	8, 291, 115, 35	7,384,133.39	7,461,316.46
Cash items	529, 993. 84	364, 234. 19	362, 963, 41	280, 339, 61	352, 807, 85
Clear'g-house exch'gs	871, 336. 72	748, 155. 36	586, 450, 63	650, 201, 68	718, 852, 19
Bills of other banks	409, 145. 00	518, 584. 00	557, 912, 00	649, 258, 00	685, 969, 00
Fractional currency	58, 943. 62	75, 148. 42	60, 278, 65	59, 515, 33	60, 949, 75
SpecieLegal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	3, 016, 549, 23	3, 154, 209, 79	3,073,198.97	3, 164, 245, 29	3, 073, 676, 16
	2, 179, 575, 00	1, 921, 707, 00	1,961,079.00	1, 995, 613, 00	1, 907, 574, 00
	460, 161, 40	482, 864, 80	513,130.50	507, 084, 50	543, 420, 20
	49, 818, 50	79, 856, 00	30,895.00	22, 969, 20	33, 950, 00
Total	109, 613, 227. 35	111, 394, 967. 62	110, 933, 381. 29	112, 452, 848. 27	114, 817, 688. 97

#### CITY OF SALT LAKE CITY.

T . 3	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	Apr. 28, 1909.	June 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.
Capital stock	\$1,200,000.00	\$1,200,000.00	\$1,200,000.00	\$1,200,000.00	\$1,200,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	790, 000. 00 133, 954. 99	790, 000. 00 130, 775. 81	790, 000. 00 169, 772. 31	$740,000.00 \\ 202,453.64$	790, 000, 00 165, 436, 94
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1, 135, 700. 00	1, 156, 000. 00	1, 171, 850. 00	1, 157, 550. 00	1, 166, 600. 00
Due to national banks  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	1, 901, 399, 79 993, 625, 87 443, 823, 38 5, 591, 87	1, 935, 826, 23 1, 009, 254, 08 594, 721, 96 5, 795, 29	2, 072, 659, 93 1, 142, 641, 63 582, 047, 02 7, 428, 62	1, 872, 159, 01 1, 193, 758, 04 565, 512, 41 5, 618, 04	1, 992, 198, 30 1, 234, 433, 51 598, 925, 64 9, 269, 81
Dividends unpaid	3, 425. 00	1,659.00	2, 137. 40	332, 40	429.80
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	7, 463, 870. 68 123, 005. 90 117, 814. 80	7, 619, 243. 51 69, 983. 22 126, 314. 73	8, 399, 352, 48 141, 965, 60 126, 036, 56	8, 422, 881, 15 156, 740, 38 100, 509, 48	8, 472, 544, 46 143, 977, 82 117, 606, 54
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities					3, 000. 00
Total	14, 312, 212. 28	14, 639, 573. 83	15, 805, 891. 55	15, 617, 514. 55	15, 894, 422. 82

#### VERMONT.

	51 banks.	51 banks.	50 banks.	50 banks.	50 banks.
Capital stock	\$5,610,000.00	\$5,610,000.00	\$5,460,000.00	\$5,460,000.00	\$5,460,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,729,513.23 1,761,583.82	1,734,297.12 1,671,372.58	1,760,297.12 1,708,289.49	1,760,297.12 1,803,860.04	1,770,447.12 1,702,723.48
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	4,505,457.50	4,538,959.00	4,670,596.50	4,715,666.50	4,726,031.50
Due to national banks.  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	$\begin{array}{c} 94,218.01 \\ 1.27 \\ 902,556.13 \\ 26,711.73 \end{array}$	110, 491, 06 1, 008, 78 973, 068, 06 30, 293, 10	85, 661. 73 . 42 939, 129. 78 34, 772. 19	96, 242, 75 399, 13 882, 969, 85 28, 728, 77	83, 677, 13 968, 49 815, 472, 38 21, 158, 49
Dividends unpaid	14,764.84	19,993.04	13, 437. 53	12,026.73	19, 683. 82
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	15, 136, 024, 44 595, 922, 00 28, 870, 98 153, 950, 00 89, 236, 03 4, 301, 21	15, 203, 146, 56 530, 504, 30 11, 418, 95 153, 950, 00 7, 150, 28 96, 000, 00 2, 770, 00 130, 15	15, 237, 470, 66 209, 661, 58 29, 048, 21 153, 950, 00 32, 703, 18 133, 000, 00 3, 575, 00	15, 680, 844, 21 207, 146, 23 33, 876, 31 149, 950, 00 111, 000, 00	16, 091, 367, 96 93, 936, 12 30, 347, 31 143, 950, 00 15, 000, 00 105, 000, 00 2, 870, 00
Total	30, 653, 111. 19	30, 694, 552. 98	30, 471, 593. 39	30, 943, 007. 64	31, 082, 633. 80

#### VIRGINIA.

	109 banks.	112 banks.	114 banks.	117 banks.	118 banks.
Capital stock	\$12,786,180.00	\$12,877,550.00	\$13,080.480.00	\$13, 278, 350.00	<b>\$</b> 13, <b>5</b> 13, <b>5</b> 00. 00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	7,646,011.91 3,142,872.07	7,870,185.00 2,586,644.67	7,972,935.00 3,051,381.82	8,034,230.22 3,345,996.41	8,551,988.64 2,495,655.59
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	9,703,860.00	10,029,775.00	10,548,245.00	10,689,447.50	11, 244, 332. 50
Due to national banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	4, 085, 169, 64 4, 393, 490, 86 716, 097, 76 350, 074, 85	4,921,010.46 4,529,730.46 1,077,771.73 297,628.69	4,075,891.91 4,484,977.60 1,019,888.52 507,844.56	3,642,319.29 4,687,703.76 1,017,720.08 449,480.09	3,811,758.65 4,402,004.44 1,378,962.53 335,568.29
Dividends unpaid	3, 363. 87	10, 432. 77	5,567.87	3,731.94	17, 046. 15
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable. Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	58, 823, 125, 91 4, 267, 207, 71 587, 354, 96 1, 539, 000, 00 472, 596, 95 946, 395, 60 58, 963, 66 91, 461, 60	60, 773, 558, 61 3, 355, 300, 17 483, 011, 74 1, 475, 270, 00 452, 008, 07 532, 879, 13 79, 520, 27 42, 690, 85	61, 217, 124, 97 2, 277, 601, 08 434, 862, 91 1, 059, 600, 00 462, 192, 71 629, 600, 00 81, 081, 08 24, 106, 26	61, 992, 884, 19 2, 070, 868, 19 567, 196, 79 1, 065, 850, 00 728, 804, 36 789, 675, 00 81, 930, 72 6, 659, 73	64, 405, 072, 41 661, 326, 52 790, 413, 77 922, 200, 00 916, 901, 72 1, 291, 405, 00 70, 421, 54 9, 131, 22
Total	109, 613, 227. 35	111, 394, 967. 62	110, 933, 381. 29	112, 452, 848. 27	114, 817, 688. 97

#### WASHINGTON.

Description	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	56 banks	56 banks.	59 banks.	62 banks.	64 banks.
Loans and discounts. Overdrafts Bonds for circulation. Bonds for deposits. Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc. Banking house, etc. Leanking house, etc. Due from nat'l banks. Due from ratte banks. Due from res've ag'ts.	\$15, 814, 397, 85 389, 355, 00 1, 392, 350, 00 488, 400, 00 126, 000, 00 72, 064, 39 751, 532, 69 118, 018, 59 903, 856, 297, 48 751, 532, 69 118, 018, 59 903, 856, 36 4, 563, 353, 75	\$15, 966, 290. 29 358, 144. 25 1, 896, 990. 00 460, 090. 00 129, 400. 00 100, 600. 00 72, 192. 00 739, 951. 22 142, 230. 71 479, 660. 76 849, 427. 98 4, 242, 577. 84	\$17,064,128.78 288,582,56 1,993,590.00 445,000.00 109,000.00 61,360.2 2,935,601.99 857,064.48 135,833.33 472,293.57 1,017,278.98 5,748,038.05	\$17, 998, 466. 61 317, 348. 82 2, 059, 100. 00 445, 000. 00 109, 000. 00 59, 763. 78, 207. 56 859, 814. 51 157, 756. 32 460, 706. 16 1, 064, 647. 49 5, 207, 365. 76	\$18, 862, 430. 95 415, 037. 95 2, 186, 860. 00 326, 000. 00 109, 000. 00 58, 200. 85, 200. 836, 460. 06 231, 411. 08 671, 255. 67 1, 012, 266. 35
Cash items. Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks. Fractional currency Specie. Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	118, 393, 30 57, 156, 13 145, 436, 00 16, 296, 31 2, 170, 278, 48 100, 622, 00 90, 717, 50 4, 500, 00	109, 382, 44 79, 650, 40 137, 821, 00 13, 392, 66 2, 177, 603, 15 102, 798, 00 87, 017, 00 6, 770, 00	88, 089, 91 59, 025, 99 100, 049, 00 17, 998, 45 2, 116, 293, 59 114, 720, 00 97, 479, 50 4, 470, 00	107, 739, 89 48, 515, 79 97, 936, 00 21, 152, 79 2, 000, 330, 47 115, 351, 00 100, 959, 50 910, 00	98, 315, 82 55, 730, 58 101, 796, 00 16, 839, 25 1, 791, 130, 40 99, 324, 00 108, 545, 00 1, 550, 00
Total	31, 279, 888. 42	31, 226, 631. 76	33,779,898.40	34, 129, 072. 45	35, 193, 602. 76

#### CITY OF SEATTLE.

	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.
Loans and discounts	<b>\$16</b> , 780, 350, 98	\$16,560,856.91	\$18,031,630.59	\$17,744,464.79	\$17,885,255.72
Overdrafts	108, 396, 11	141, 410. 13	121,021.51	179, 544, 45	142,661.05
Bonds for circulation	1, 250, 000. 00	1,333,000.00	1, 333, 000.00	1, 333, 000. 00	1,333,000.00
Bonds for deposits	1, 452, 000.00	1, 452, 000.00	1,452,000.00	1, 452, 000. 00	1,452,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits	388, 079, 07	388,079.07	388, 079. 07	388, 079, 07	388,079.07
U. S. bonds on hand	11,760.00	11,760.00	11,760.00	11,760.00	11,760.00
Premiums on bonds	46, 987. 50	32, 400. 00	32, 400. 00	31,600.00	29, 900.00
Bonds, securities, etc	2, 161, 844, 44	2,557,319.18	2,301,183.10	2,475,376.25	2,381,872.37
Banking house, etc	50, 288. 75	52, 179. 97	63, 179. 74	64, 382. 17	65, 875. 87
Real estate, etc	31,003.00	31,020.00	34, 220.00	34, 220, 00	34, 220.00
Due from nat'l banks	1,528,406.20	1, 207, 295, 49	1, 207, 248. 19	1,930,344.03	2, 336, 170. 10
Due from state banks.	806, 863. 21	902,782.34	977, 992. 36	1,845,648.80	1,028,770.95
Due from res've ag'ts	3,763,225.96	2,718,640.34	3, 399, 003. 09	3,843,691.68	5,783,667.78
Cash items	94,826.42	61, 488. 99	48, 363. 70	47, 623, 87	86, 218, 84
Clear'g-house exch'gs	526, 507, 36	604, 447, 91	653, 154, 45	469, 060, 42	640, 634, 98
Bills of other banks	101, 329, 00	103, 889, 00	250, 666, 00	84,008.00	219, 357. 00
Fractional currency	7,832,73	9,958,96	7,009.05	7,391.17	8, 137. 82
Specie	4, 389, 492, 30	4,517,062.80	3,860,978.15	3,676,717.90	3,825,382.90
Legal-tender notes	137, 383, 00	123, 212, 00	167, 380, 00	178, 814, 00	240,791.00
5% fund with Treas	62,500.00	66,650.00	66, 650, 00	66, 650. 00	66,650.00
Due from U. S. Treas.	2.50	3,002.50	2.50	2,50	2.50
Duction O.B. Heas	2.00	3,002.00		2.00	2.00
Total	33,699,078.53	32, 878, 455. 59	34, 406, 921. 50	35,864,379.10	37, 960, 407. 95

#### CITY OF SPOKANE.

	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits	\$11, 477, 784. 06 140, 152. 12 1,019,000. 00 183, 800. 00 60,000. 00	\$11, 834, 701. 79 34, 488. 72 1, 419, 000. 00 176, 000. 00 60, 000. 00	\$13,081,183.76 40,796.04 2,119,000.00 185,000.00	\$13, 386, 107. 11 102, 151. 49 2, 450, 000. 00 185, 000. 00	\$13,799,172.04 106,794.23 2,600,000.00 151,000.00
U. S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds. Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks. Due from res've ag'ts.	13, 738. 13 868, 595. 15 680, 000. 00 96, 964. 81 1, 695, 431. 73 789, 222. 34 1, 714, 691. 56	27,000.00 971,552.72 680,350.00 95,657.64 1,705,266.33 864,595.73 1,782,241.01	1,000.00 18,500.00 964,897.11 781,561.78 88,926.75 1,533,838.67 817,894.51 2,528,541.80	22, 530, 21 877, 221, 63 893, 018, 90 28, 926, 75 1, 313, 740, 92 746, 210, 54 2, 066, 207, 76	24, 530. 21 871, 376. 71 895, 703. 23 27, 581. 74 1, 464, 380. 82 846, 716. 63 2, 357, 789. 95
Cash items Clear'g-house exch'gs Bills of other banks Fractional currency	24, 694. 07 185, 975. 97 167, 179. 00 9, 732. 91	18, 416. 57 206, 127. 04 250, 144. 00 11, 292. 31	24, 853. 12 166, 509. 78 223, 890. 00 12, 235. 86	32, 801, 42 180, 083, 49 127, 263, 00 12, 646, 47	13, 844, 18 358, 119, 74 227, 844, 00 7, 385, 60
Specie Legal-tender notes 5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas.	2, 296, 192. 80 78, 805. 00 50, 950. 00	2, 488, 579. 70 68, 520. 00 70, 950. 00	2, 276, 764. 45 98, 935. 00 105, 950. 00	2, 291, 824. 00 59, 280. 00 112, 500. 00	2,618,893.70 73,190.00 130,000.00
Total	21,552,909.65	22,764,883.56	25,070,278.63	24, 887, 513. 69	26, 574, 322. 78

#### WASHINGTON.

W 11 W 11 W 11 W 11 W 11 W 11 W 11 W 1								
T 2-1-21242	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.			
Liabilities.	56 banks.	56 banks.	59 banks.	62 banks.	64 banks.			
Capital stock	\$3,240,000.00	\$3, 265, 000.00	\$3, 493, 175. 00	\$3,597,500.00	\$3,772,500.00			
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,478,750.00 831,177.49	1,557,713.61 427,742.59	1,614,723.80 532,161.06	1,641,250.00 647,734.55	1, 689, 925. 00 488, 651. 88			
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,887,550.00	1,804,805.00	1,913,610.00	1,975,690.00	2, 149, 342. 50			
Due to National banks Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	249, 205, 06 450, 294, 79 309, 016, 41 16, 688, 25	178, 313. 08 413, 984. 76 263, 570. 66 4, 487. 09	309, 738. 14 378, 623. 09 293, 852. 38 1, 802. 81	331, 759, 96 353, 172, 81 259, 814, 80 49, 115, 02	549, 070. 57 459, 295. 97 311, 963. 85 10, 344. 77			
Dividends unpaid	399.00	2, 401. 20	162, 50	720.00	4, 440.00			
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	22, 236, 107, 04 384, 322, 24 151, 342, 41	22, 627, 988. 94 349, 689. 45 155, 150. 26	24, 628, 526, 73 281, 184, 23 187, 152, 55 16, 000, 00	24, 518, 880, 45 261, 162, 77 171, 362, 04 16, 000, 00	24, 884, 389. 32 153, 515. 43 150, 611. 30 211, 044. 70			
Bills payable	43,000.00 1,600.00 435.73	55, 500. 00 7, 715. 33 112, 569. 79	$\begin{array}{c} 125,500.00 \\ 2,636.11 \\ 1,050.00 \end{array}$	297,760.00 4,800.00 2,350.05	311, 597. 50 38, 700. 00 8, 210. 00			
Total	31, 279, 888. 42	31, 226, 631. 76	33, 779, 898. 40	34, 129, 072. 45	35, 193, 602. 76			

#### CITY OF SEATTLE.

	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.	4 banks.
Capital stock	\$1,950,000.00	\$1,950,000.00	\$1,950,000.00	\$1,950,000.00	\$1,950,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	1,550,000.00 477,286.27	1,650,000.00 309,869.01	1,700,000.00 351,245.51	1,700.000.00 439,087.04	1,750,000.00 . 418,941.71
Nat'l bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,250,000.00	1,329,550.00	1, 313, 650. 00	1,307,950.00	1, 302, 550. 00
Due to national banks  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	2, 416, 621, 29 2, 243, 552, 21 852, 602, 06	2, 130, 701, 99 2, 040, 501, 49 807, 921, 51	2, 925, 536, 45 2, 090, 737, 59 753, 602, 53	2, 684, 061. 36 2, 003, 240. 97 1, 048, 909. 36	2, 646, 060, 68 2, 837, 054, 18 1, 214, 703, 08
Dividends unpaid	194.00	6, 378. 00	1, 454. 00	771.00	642.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted	20, 990, 200. 55 988, 390. 61 861, 231. 54 119, 000. 00	20, 746, 963. 06 761, 888. 37 1, 012, 682. 16 119, 000. 00	21, 379, 742. 04 913, 505. 67 908, 447. 71 119, 000. 00	22, 808, 825, 58 440, 366, 89 1, 362, 166, 90 119, 000, 00	23, 983, 151. 09 584, 975. 04 1, 153, 330. 17 119, 000. 00
Bills payable		13,000.00			•••••
Total	33, 699, 078. 53	32, 878, 455. 59	34, 406, 921. 50	35, 864, 379. 10	37, 960, 407. 95

## CITY OF SPOKANE.

	4 banks.				
Capital stock	\$2,050,000.00	\$2,300,000.00	\$2,800,000.00	\$2,800,000.00	\$2,800,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits	770, 000. 00 693, 537. 26	650,000.00 556,540.00	650,000.00 436,666.70	650, 000. 00 543, 432. 14	700, 000. 00 414, 387. 42
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,008,745.00	1, 408, 795. 00	2, 112, 245. 00	2,390,200.00	2,570,050.00
Due to national banks  Due to state banks  Due to trust co's, etc  Due to reserve agents	1, 088, 438, 22 1, 301, 245, 93 340, 351, 84	1, 424, 882. 34 1, 199, 706. 97 667, 522. 60	1, 593, 948. 83 1, 437, 192. 81 453, 361. 81	1, 366, 996. 36 1, 288, 954. 37 445, 554. 03	1, 477, 904. 21 1, 578, 848. 06 506, 715. 93
Dividends unpaid	393.97	5, 367. 61	117.65	117.65	665.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	14,062,716.20 136,452.19 79,067.71	14,308,207.58 144,629.89 70,803.41	15, 399, 178. 29 135, 588. 34 48, 551. 04	14, 864, 646. 29 112, 148. 57 72, 036. 12	16, 060, 030. 77 63, 688. 42 86, 104. 81
Notes rediscounted Bills payable				350,000.00	300,000.00
Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	21,961.33	28, 428. 16	3, 428. 16	3, 428. 16	15, 928. 16
Total	21, 552, 909. 65	22,764,883.56	25, 070, 278. 63	24, 887, 513. 69	26, 574, 322. 78

#### CITY OF TACOMA.

<b>D</b>	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Resources.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$4, 102, 463. 24	\$4,171,913.49	\$4,655,805.89	\$5,022,286.51	\$4,747,890.06
Overdrafts	9, 204. 73	12,019.75	6,041.47	12,081.08	7,733.39
Bonds for circulation.	500,000.00	500,000.00	500,000.00	500,000.00	500,000.00
Bonds for deposits	408, 000. 00	336,000.00	350,000.00	350, 000. 00	225,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	63,000.00	63,000.00	63,000.00	63,000.00	
U. S. bonds on hand	217,000.00	289,000.00	175,000.00	75,000.00	175,000.00
Premiums on bonds	42, 187, 94	34,750.00	28,500.00	28, 500, 00	26, 413. 35
Bonds, securities, etc	644, 365, 67	834, 995, 89	825, 811, 93	823, 405, 42	468, 429, 66
Banking house, etc	155,000.00	155,000.00	155,000.00	155,000.00	155,000.00
Real estate, etc	50,069.64	49,691.75	49, 289, 29	49, 269, 29	49, 241, 69
Due from nat'l banks.	506, 019. 09	489, 122, 61	453, 387. 42	414, 283, 82	559, 306. 41
Due from state banks.	182, 853, 73	192,460.49	161, 316. 51	110,700.78	305, 208. 26
Due from res've ag'ts	1, 281, 195. 35	936, 185. 25	754, 768. 75	815, 166, 09	841,790.74
Cash items	2,149.80	11,545.03	5, 419. 15	1,465.23	1,512.47
Clear'g-house exch'gs	126, 202. 24	82,492.10	60, 346. 70	91,334.80	83,549.19
Bills of other banks	29, 539, 00	46,095.00	55, 260. 00	26,930.00	60, 221. 00
Fractional currency	2,115.50	3,805.06	1,585.77	1,007.67	2,849.49
Specie	875, 013. 10	1, 103, 154. 60	963, 431. 70	750,063.85	974, 154. 80
Legal-tender notes	18,845.00	8,330.00	9,740.00	14,594.00	36, 459.00
5% fund with Treas Due from U. S. Treas	25,000.00	25,000.00	25,000.00	25,000.00	25,000.00
Total	9, 240, 224. 03	9, 344, 561. 02	9, 298, 704. 58	9, 329, 088. 54	9, 244, 759. 51

#### WEST VIRGINIA.

	94 banks.	94 banks.	94 banks.	93 banks.	96 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U.S. bonds on hand. Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc	\$33, 316, 835. 18 164, 861. 81 7, 101, 450. 00 1, 012, 200. 00 387, 000. 00 113, 700. 00 269, 334. 75 3, 519, 087. 93 2, 038, 502. 34	\$33, 217, 624, 44 130, 665, 68 7, 196, 450, 00 798, 200, 00 181, 220, 00 266, 031, 16 3, 741, 636, 52 2, 049, 129, 54	\$33, 798, 386, 61 142, 788, 48 7, 283, 950, 00 640, 200, 00 422, 700, 00 184, 000, 00 250, 603, 78 3, 673, 960, 95 2, 044, 318, 47	\$34, 274, 348, 48 168, 598, 27 7, 284, 950, 00 615, 200, 00 225, 500, 00 320, 200, 00 244, 718, 69 3, 775, 433, 35 2, 048, 018, 32	\$36, 061, 598. 78 128, 238. 12 7, 447, 950. 00 309, 200. 00 180, 000. 00 320, 200. 00 228, 052. 21 3, 844, 915. 81 2, 069, 714. 89
Real estate, etc	247, 042. 41	149,675.95	165, 838, 71	167, 343. 10	193, 585, 83
Due from nat'l banks.	1, 794, 485. 39	1,985,962.31	1,741, 655, 84	1, 803, 546. 25	2, 104, 604, 06
Due from state banks	561, 454. 72	693,164.13	664, 350, 33	608, 154. 50	610, 517, 14
Due from res've ag'ts.	5, 028, 885. 20	5,332,275.54	4,739, 374, 02	4, 861, 705. 84	6, 244, 201, 79
Cash items	221, 323, 44	147,159.59	153, 543, 51	159, 887, 92	184, 056. 34
	154, 024, 17	58,679.42	48, 648, 33	65, 408, 81	82, 972. 80
	360, 074, 00	385,747.00	367, 842, 00	398, 209, 00	405, 230. 00
	23, 744, 63	30,212.76	26, 792, 17	27, 752, 85	27, 646. 65
Specie	2, 202, 207. 92	2,302,590.68	2, 280, 909. 39	2,180,452.48	2, 297, 478. 43
	697, 321. 00	671,209.00	694, 096. 00	654,894.00	729, 130. 00
	350, 172. 50	338,480.00	352, 497. 50	348,397.50	359, 572. 50
	12, 810. 70	27,359.20	15, 353. 40	11,943.80	11, 705. 20
Total	59, 576, 518. 09	60, 221, 472, 92	59, 691, 809, 49	60, 244, 663. 16	63, 840, 570. 55

#### WISCONSIN.

	124 banks.	124 banks.	123 banks.	123 banks.	124 banks.
Loans and discounts Overdrafts Overdrafts Bonds for circulation Bonds for deposits Other b'ds for deposits U. S. bonds on hand Premiums on bonds Bonds, securities, etc Banking houses, etc Real estate, etc Due from nat'l banks.	247, 726, 02 7, 495, 330, 00 597, 000, 00 607, 877, 50 8, 210, 00 148, 934, 85 13, 282, 972, 75 2, 135, 458, 67 151, 930, 13	\$54, 155, 637, 53 276, 964, 90 7, 656, 330, 00 577, 000, 00 22, 010, 00 142, 463, 97 13, 762, 089, 73 2, 139, 960, 15 159, 146, 31 998, 383, 58	\$56, 056, 864. 65 269, 203. 33 7,750, 330. 00 372, 000. 00 128, 690. 00 124, 848. 62 14, 037, 249. 63 2, 141, 273. 69 146, 324. 46 1, 140, 252. 52	\$55, 443, 510, 34 251, 350, 71 7, 817, 830, 00 357, 000, 00 18, 690, 00 117, 958, 07 15, 006, 573, 56 2, 142, 546, 12 148, 598, 03 1, 047, 396, 06	\$56, 169, 493. 20 256, 089, 18 8, 176, 330, 00 170, 000, 00 93, 000, 00 132, 690, 00 121, 768, 27 15, 528, 067, 20 2, 155, 448, 48 152, 397, 83 1, 010, 236, 87
Due from state banks.		539, 142. 88	489, 269, 28	555, 493. 08	464, 494. 30
Due from res've ag'ts		12, 517, 474. 29	11, 133, 812, 48	11, 325, 738. 87	11, 761, 180. 90
Cash items	249, 289. 20	290, 960. 02	216, 663. 97	232, 141. 41	276, 107. 45
	81, 393. 99	52, 490. 11	53, 781. 33	56, 519. 98	88, 010. 82
	518, 627. 00	427, 541. 00	552, 684. 00	458, 647. 00	448, 043. 00
	42, 650. 64	51, 059. 19	50, 830. 81	48, 154. 15	46, 856. 56
Specie	4, 452, 071. 97	4, 435, 856, 28	4, 430, 538. 00	4,349,041.50	4, 396, 349. 23
Legal-tender notes	984, 628. 00	985, 531, 00	1, 075, 371. 00	928,065.00	893, 904. 00
5% fund with Treas	366, 066. 50	349, 796, 50	369, 816. 50	378,316.50	396, 716. 50
Due from U. S. Treas	7, 800. 00	15, 800, 54	8, 250. 00	6,750.00	7, 096. 00
Total	97, 975, 095. 16	100, 117, 690, 48	100, 783, 754. 27	100, 926, 020, 38	102,744,279.79

#### CITY OF TACOMA.

T 1-1:11:41	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.
Liabilities.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.	2 banks.
Capital stock	\$500,000.00	\$500,000.00	\$500,000.00	\$500,000.00	\$500,000.00
Surplus fund Undivided profits Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	575,000.00 113,646.48 493,100.00	650,000.00 28,665.53 460,900.00	650,000.00 60,717.44 500,000.00	650,000.00 82,377.46 495,600.00	650, 000. 00 107, 376. 39 496, 100. 00
Due to national banks.	464, 435. 21	547, 960. 68	646, 494. 95	590, 190. 78	548, 330. 39
Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	369, 184. 07 26, 650. 87	332, 909. 64 26, 276. 09	371, 464, 08 29, 085, 09	436, 350. 66 6, 127. 38	552, 117. 23 15, 288. 59
Dividends unpaid		600.00			45.00
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	6, 234, 207, 40 356, 297, 21 107, 702, 79	6, 405, 249. 08 275, 352. 44 116, 647. 56	6, 134, 943. 02 260, 655. 87 145, 344. 13	6, 162, 442, 26 323, 257, 79 82, 742, 21	6, 162, 321, 85 83, 161, 89 130, 018, 17
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities					
Total	9, 240, 224, 03	9,344,561.02	9, 298, 704, 58	9,329,088.54	9, 244, 759. 51

## WEST VIRGINIA.

	94 banks.	94 banks.	94 banks.	93 banks.	96 banks.
Capital stock	\$8,161,000.00	\$8, 161, 000. 00	\$8,301,000.00	\$8,201,000.00	\$8,497,680.00
Surplus fund	4, 146, 084. 01 1, 165, 558. 79 7, 067, 890. 00	4, 287, 815, 99 865, 654, 73 7, 052, 962, 50	4, 259, 715, 99 986, 174, 59 7, 196, 712, 50	4, 260, 715, 99 1, 131, 333, 37 7, 233, 427, 50	4,603,924.59 1,009,808.85 7,400,827.50
Due to national banks.	992, 732. 01	1,086,566.75	1,051.517.68	1,007,838.59	1,057,792.16
Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc	1, 248, 883. 16 378, 993. 94	1, 396, 414, 57 357, 358, 62	1,300,199.69 455,874.25	1,409,710.39 346,872.12	1,748,607.34 356,156.36
Due to reserve agents	45, 101. 56	41,538.91	80, 226. 80	38, 695, 10	36, 682. 74
Dividends unpaid	12, 029. 50 34, 464, 516. 47 1, 184, 859. 72 162, 076. 32 222, 500. 00 20, 900. 00 303, 166. 66 225. 95	12, 567, 40 35, 370, 062, 57 992, 938, 51 181, 628, 31 210, 500, 00 49, 200, 00 151, 666, 66 3, 597, 40	6, 395, 00 34, 835, 534, 53 565, 434, 41 181, 538, 48 222, 500, 00 62, 672, 04 175, 666, 66 10, 646, 87	3,312,05 35,451,986,58 537,272,28 162,383,94 208,500,00 46,962,12 190,348,60 13,212,86 1,091,67	9, 628, 00 38, 185, 227, 33 206, 384, 93 212, 248, 20 180, 500, 00 39, 232, 12 269, 000, 00 16, 593, 07 10, 247, 36
Total	59, 576, 518. 09	60, 221, 472, 92	59,691,809.49	60, 244, 663, 16	63,840,570.55

#### WISCONSIN.

	124 banks.	124 banks.	123 banks.	123 banks.	124 banks.
Capital stock	\$10,315,000.00	\$10,335,000.00	\$10, 225, 000.00	\$10,305,000.00	\$10,500,000.00
Surplus fund	3,734,905.75 2,277,534.40 7,389,507.50	3,876,855.75 1,770,097.91 7,424,442.50	3,772,005.75 2,010,197.97 7,522,557.50	3,784,005.75 2,171,332.06 7,669,112.50	3, 858, 205, 75 1, 874, 842, 82 8, 056, 432, 50
Due to national banks.	394, 505. 45	589, 156. 41	806, 274, 59	607, 031. 61	539, 601. 51
Due to state banks Due to trust co's, etc Due to reserve agents	$\substack{2,418,622.14\\120,573.60\\5,199.22}$	2,716,235.55 148,760.45 5,728.97	2,782,605.76 151,823.97 5,169.15	2,335,924.63 154,500.72 2,231.78	2,348,052.83 139,777.75 806.25
Dividends unpaid	2,593.50	9, 408. 48	4,702.00	2,720.00	5,010.25
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers	70,023,701.49 1,049,168.93 52,884.34	71,980,780.89 902,683.52 132,167.36	72,719,908.51 390,783.23 78,458.66	73, 270, 652, 89 391, 849, 75 44, 380, 02	74, 988, 810. 35 182, 487. 35 37, 015. 67
Bonds borrowed Notes rediscounted Bills payable. Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	46,000.00 65,000.00 77,273.72 2,625.12	41,916.18 138,500.00 38,805.66 7,150.85	35, 360. 83 125, 000. 00 51, 749. 12 102, 157. 23	48, 877, 44 71, 499, 39 53, 134, 05 13, 767, 79	44,740.23 58,000.00 92,281.55 18,214.98
Total	97, 975, 095. 16	100, 117, 690. 48	100, 783, 754, 27	100,926,020.38	102, 744, 279. 79

#### CITY OF MILWAUKEE.

	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.	
Resources.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	6 banks.	
Loans and discounts	\$31,746,741.71	\$32, 432, 952. 71	\$32,986,825.27	\$32,570,673.77	\$33,696,932.21	
Overdrafts	51,882.00	40, 816, 39	54, 356, 96	88, 243. 18	86,051.26	
Bonds for circulation	4,505,000.00	4, 587, 000. 00	4, 808, 000, 00	4, 808, 000, 00	4, 817, 000. 00	
Bonds for deposits	223, 000. 00	341,000.00	316,000.00	316, 000. 00	307, 000. 00	
Other b'ds for deposits.	999, 850. 00	848, 000. 00	775, 500. 00	775, 500. 00	625, 500. 00	
U. S. bonds on hand		166,000.00				
Premiums on bonds	115, 955. 00	117, 155, 00	89, 405. 00	89, 405. 00	80, 200. 00	
Bonds, securities, etc	4, 732, 792, 21	5, 526, 592, 65	5, 035, 143. 91	5, 389, 586, 02	5, 487, 528. 59	
Banking house, etc	655, 605, 00	656, 104. 28	656, 104. 28	696, 104. 28	693,000.00	
Real estate, etc	180,694.81	178, 890. 87	104, 517. 37	103, 917. 37	91, 067. 37	
Due from nat'l banks	2, 353, 286, 93	2, 449, 431. 93	1,970,571.28	2, 334, 932. 25	2, 268, 835, 38	
Due from state banks.	1, 421, 508, 86	1,942,753.44	1, 279, 700. 18	1,277,733.94	1,490,479.46	
Due from res've ag'ts	6,599,121.33	8,624,195.86	4, 799, 853, 57	5, 395, 404, 10	8, 289, 370. 31	
Cash items	56, 210. 41	62, 426, 03	48, 923. 02	101, 387, 28	65, 637, 00	
Clear'g-house exch'gs	839, 610, 74	705, 509. 40	578, 252. 82	669, 918. 02	893, 893, 57	
Bills of other banks	182, 848, 00	206, 371, 00	127, 945. 00	131, 013, 00	162, 427, 00	
Fractional currency	11, 993, 27	17, 376, 47	19, 249, 97	14, 576. 00	16, 038, 81	
Specie	3, 784, 375. 24	4,005,557.15	3,737,828,75	3,846,290.84	3,907,340.91	
Legal-tender notes		1,601,712.00	1,630,346.00	1,494,502.00	1, 205, 422, 00	
5% fund with Treas		229, 350, 00	240, 400, 00	240, 400.00	240, 850. 00	
Due from U.S. Treas		30, 800. 00	39, 450. 00	45, 200. 00	7,000.00	
Total	60, 310, 167. 51	64, 769, 995. 18	59, 298, 373. 38	60, 388, 787. 05	64, 431, 573. 87	

#### WYOMING.

	28 banks.	29 banks.	29 banks.	29 banks.	29 banks.
Loans and discounts	\$9,095,386.09	\$9,621,224.51	\$10, 181, 008, 84	\$10, 303, 424. 84	\$10, 358, 831, 48
Overdrafts	237, 934, 02	173, 822. 51	160, 292, 29	196, 749. 47	221, 360, 67
Bonds for circulation	1, 193, 550, 00	1, 220, 050, 00	1, 264, 050, 00	1, 289, 050, 00	1,342,050.00
Bonds for deposits	662,700.00	615, 700, 00	420, 500, 00	420, 500, 00	291,000.00
Other b'ds for deposits.	74,000.00	66,000.00	44,000.00	44,000.00	
U. S. bonds on hand	6,000.00	6,000.00	66, 200. 00	46,000.00	96, 500, 00
Premiums on bonds	36, 296. 75	31, 296, 51	26, 887, 02	26, 823. 14	20, 197. 24
Bonds, securities, etc	573, 998. 49	544, 297. 19	525, 353. 70	509, 744, 97	577, 279. 33
Banking house, etc	279, 555, 32	282, 071. 34	289, 078, 17	282, 222, 07	280, 349, 32
Real estate, etc	25, 339. 79	25, 486. 62	25, 886, 62	33, 724. 67	36, 288, 77
Due from nat'l banks	845, 372. 69	782, 147. 12	701, 033, 32	801, 155, 40	768, 501. 25
Due from state banks	163, 162, 75	102, 865. 58	95, 178. 09	115, 221. 26	124, 874. 01
Due from res've ag'ts	2, 274, 392. 83	2, 379, 437. 46	2, 274, 457, 10	2, 432, 501. 19	2,626,294.62
Cash items	31,810.39	23, 969. 76	61,066.22	34, 285. 39	41,073.67
Clear'g-house exch'gs	13,059.03	19, 475. 62	13, 305. 22	12, 447, 34	24,841.10
Bills of other banks	47, 961. 00	77, 349. 00	70, 769. 00	64, 589. 00	61,716.00
Fractional currency	6,610.83	6, 154. 98	6, 336. 65	5, 681, 18	5, 834. 10
Specie	793, 777. 26	859, 737, 24	869, 162, 54	809, 878, 28	818, 720, 53
Legal-tender notes	131, 715. 00	137, 807. 00	110, 952. 00	82,751.00	87, 100. 00
5% fund with Treas	59,677.50	55, 922. 50	62,602.50	64, 232, 50	65, 102, 50
Due from U.S. Treas	2,010.00	2, 905. 00	1,005.00	5.00	234. 73
Total	16, 554, 309. 74	17, 033, 719. 94	17, 269, 124. 28	17, 574, 986. 70	17, 848, 149. 32

#### CITY OF MILWAUKEE.

T 1-1-1141	Nov. 27, 1908.	FEB. 5, 1909.	APR. 28, 1909.	JUNE 23, 1909.	SEPT. 1, 1909.	
Liabilities.	6 banks.					
Capital stock	\$5,750,000.00	\$5,750,000.00	\$5,750,000.00	\$5,750,000.00	\$5,750,000.00	
Surplus fund Undivided profits Nat'l-bank circulation.	2,610,000.00 1,036,474.53 4,496,600.00	2,660,000.00 859,869.05 4,558,300.00	2,660,000.00 930,191.30 4,799,200.00	2,660,000.00 1,016,067.98 4,766,600.00	2,660,000.00 963,930.26 4,802,200.00	
State-bank circulation Due to national banks. Due to state banks. Due to trust co.'s, etc. Due to reserve agents.	4,842,272.83 4,816,105.78 558,839.63 347,991.99	5,391,282.84 5,513,380.16 542,211.34 474,270.97	5,137,970.13 4,895,630.29 606,598.96 406,228.71	5,095,588.78 4,634,379.08 774,075.15 478,197.25	5,214,838.32 5,265,390.46 683,833.93 615,636.34	
Dividends unpaid	776.00	1,187.00	1,422.50	347. 50	6,589.17	
Individual deposits U. S. deposits Dep'ts U. S. dis. officers Bonds borrowed	34,588,073.09 881,681.80 250,816.62	37,909,363.22 719,222.69 279,932.75	33,256,305.46 498,360.32 307,247.69	34,217,745.37 654,102.50 270,305.79	37,435,811.36 371,069.70 241,298.18 307,000.00	
Notes rediscounted Bills payable Reserved for taxes Other liabilities	130,535.24	110,975.16	49,218.02	71,377.65	108,776.15 5,200.00	
Total	60,310,167.51	64,769,995.18	59,298,373.38	60,388,787.05	64,431,573.87	

#### WYOMING.

	28 banks.	29 banks.	29 banks.	29 banks.	29 banks.
Capital stock	\$1,560,000.00	\$1,585,000.00	\$1,585,000.00	\$1,585,000.00	\$1,585,000.00
Surplus fund	807,500.00	863,500.00	913,500.00	913,500.00	920,080.00
Undivided profits	568,633.45	446,143.43	426,759.73	495,681,81	474,354.39
Nat'l-bank circulation. State-bank circulation.	1,191,150.00	1,200,335.00	1,254,645.00	1,278,345.00	1,331,645.00
Due to national banks.	490,811.60	558,849.92	534,358.28	490, 169, 57	570,877.16
Due to state banks	497,752.89	422,841.66	464,082,45	388,640.83	486,328.56
Due to trust co.'s, etc	37,970.36	22,246.17	38,073.13	60,614.81	34,547.91
Due to reserve agents			10,545.71		
Dividends unpaid	290.00	4,925.00			360.00
Individual deposits	10,656,323.34	11,248,707.90	11,492,764.98	11,805,147.93	12,176,927.87
U. S. deposits	637,760,84	513,341.50	283,353.12	297,442.27	113,609.84
Dep'ts U.S. dis. officers		132,075.55	175,881.88	160,254.73	149,372,59
Bonds borrowed					
Notes rediscounted		5,000.00	50,000.00	55,179.75	
Bills payable	30,000.00	30,000.00	40,000.00	45,000.00	5,000.00
Reserved for taxes	500.00				<b></b>
Other liabilities	147. 00	753.81	160.00	10.00	46. 00
Total	16,554,309.74	17,033,719.94	17,269,124.28	17,574,986.70	17,848,149.32

## No. 74.

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON SEPTEMBER 1, 1909.

[STATES, TERRITORIES, AND TOWNS ALPHABETICALLY ARRANGED.]

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

#### ATABAMA.

Ī	-			I	Resources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3	Abbeville, First	M. V. Cappes Benj. Russell J. D. Henderson M. B. Wellborn	Robert Newman T. C. Russell T. E. Henderson	\$278,695 110,306 309,123 782,147	\$102,000 52,087 51,000	\$20, 213 21, 736 34, 433 86, 380 38, 310 40, 632 10, 292 38, 600
4	Andalusia, First Anniston, First	J. D. Henderson	T. E. Henderson	309,123	51,000 110,000	34, 433
5	Anniston, Anniston	W. H. McKleroy	A. J. Goodwin R. F. Smith	1 0/0.1091	107,800	38,310
	Anniston, City	Thos. E. Kilby	Arthur Wellborn	294, 846 179, 855	51,700	40,632
6 7 8 9	Anniston, Anniston Anniston, City Athens, First Bessemer, Bessemer	W. A. Frost R. F. Smith	C. E. Frost W. H. Lewis	179,855	107,800 51,700 50,900 103,000	10, 292
ĝ	Birmingham First	W. P. G. Harding.	Thomas Hopkins	274, 512 5, 738, 755		
10	Birmingham, First Birmingham, Traders	W. P. G. Harding. Jno. H. Frye		5,738,755 380,391 79,100	111,000 13,770 51,789	421,550 50,153 18,780
11 12	Brantley, First Brundidge, First	Fox Henderson Jas. T. Ramage E. W. Berry	T T Daiman	79,100	13,770	18,780
12 13	Camden Camden	Jas. T. Kamage	W. G. Gilmore R. D. Liddell R. L. Prine J. M. Koonce W. B. Shackelford	124, 175 68, 769	10,372	8,514 $20,101$
14	Camden, Camden Citronelle, First Columbia, First Decatur, First	H. O. McMain	R. L. Prine	68,769 40,220 70,011	26,000 $21,515$	12, 449 6, 543
15	Columbia, First	H. O. McMain G. H. Malone C. C. Harris	J. M. Koonce	70,011	21,515	6,543
16 17	Decatur, First	C. C. Harris	W.B. Snackellord	282, 413 598, 324	52, 442 254, 380	26, 130 61, 458
18	Dothan, Third	O. E. Williams	R. C. Williams	101,795	25,781	8,518 44,235
19	Dothan, First Dothan, Third Dothan, Dothan Dothan, Houston	D. C. Carmichael O. E. Williams J. R. Faircloth J. R. Young	W. B. Snackellord. G. H. Malone R. C. Williams J. L. Crawford K. L. Forrester L. C. Powell J. L. Warren C. P. Roberts A. M. Brown E. C. Meredith ir.	101,795 455,622	52, 442 254, 380 25, 781 208, 199	44, 235
20 21	Dothan, Houston	J. R. Young J. E. Henderson	K. L. Forrester	151,664 251,881		15, 000 10, 417
22	Elba, First Enterprise, First	C A O'Nool	J. L. Warren	251,881 188,770 358,905	51,500 51,000 102,812 19,820	10,098
23	Eufaula, Commercial Eufaula, East Alabama Eutaw, First Evergreen, First Florala, First Cadsden, First	C. A. O'Neal J. P. Foy A. H. Merrill	C. P. Roberts	358, 905	102,812	8 880
24 25	Eufaula, East Alabama.	A. H. Merrill	A. M. Brown	190, 411 324, 688	19,820	17,500 23,230 8,300 1,681
26	Evergreen, First	B. B. Barnes Chas. W. Lamar G. H. Malone	E. C. Meredith, jr Lewis Crook		104, 941 25, 700 13, 000	8,300
27 28	Florala, First	G. H. Malone	Lewis Crook E. R. Partridge	77, 556 104, 219	13,000	1,681
28	Florence, First	N. C. Elting	l Turner Rice	I 490, 482	60 6961	37. 140
29 30	Codedon Codedon	F T Hollingsworth	I F Rush	300, 308	33,050	103,774 47,697 16,800
31	Greensboro, First	J. A. Blunt Wm. J. Hall	C. J. Stollenwerck	514, 558 300, 308 259, 455	106, 499 33, 050 104, 000	16,800
32	Greensboro, First	Wm, J. Hall			52,000 13,331	26,780 14,886
33 34	Hartselle, First	L. E. Burford A. E. Jackson G. H. Malone	Park Smith. W. H. Bishop. P. W. Barclitt. J. J. Espy. C. F. Sugg. James Murphree. S. T. Woodard Geo. P. Ide. Asa Cranford. W. F. Bhodes	99, 597	25,500	14,886 6,385
35	Headland, First	G. H. Malone	J. J. Espy	164, 272	36 935	5, 160
36 37	Huntsville, First	, R. E. opragins	C. F. Sugg	192, 582	33, 280 130, 376 6, 711	47,282
38	Huntsville, Henderson	Fox Henderson B. H. Warren	S. T. Woodard	374, 431 61, 842	6,711	21,589 6,832
38 39	Jackson, First Jacksonville, Tredegar	B. H. Warren H. L. Stevenson	Geo. P. Ide	165,809	50.500	16,000
40	Jasper, First	J. H. Cranford C. H. Miller	Asa Cranford	166,874 56,176	12,500 20,650	18,336 4,700
41 42	Linden, First Lineville, Citizens	S. J. Gav	W. E. Rhodes. M. M. Eppes. J. H. Ingram.	56, 176 93, 843	27 530	5.400
43	Lineville, Lineville	S. J. Gay W. D. Haynes	J. H. Ingram	56,901	20,762	13, 978
44 45	Lineville, Citizens Lineville, Lineville Luverne, First Midland City, First	Fox Henderson	J. M. Cody	79,986 43,557	26, 111	18, 311 6, 088
46	Mobile, First	S. M. C. Howell Henry Hall	Chas. D. Wil-	79,986 43,557 1,447,958	20,762 7,772 26,111 106,608	380, 731
47	Mobile, Bank of Mobile Nat. Banking Assn.	Michael J. McDer-	loughby. Thomas Joseph	909, 031	;	41,334
48	Nat. Banking Assn.	mott. A. M. Baldwin	O'Connor. A. S. Woolfolk	1	735,000	1,017,020
49	Montgomery, First Montgomery, Fourth Montgomery, Exchange Montgomery, New Far-	T. J. Reynolds	A. J. Jones	1,829,310	521,672	145, 204 89, 508
50	Montgomery, Exchange	Michael Cody	J. K. Jackson	611,837	365, 043	89, 508
51 52	ley. New Decatur, Morgan	Louis B. Farley G. A. Hoff	Jno. J. Flowers F. A. Bloodworth		· i	34, 012 29, 484
53	County.	l		535,854	i i	40,000
54	Opp, First	J. E. Henderson	C. W. Mizell O. W. Cooper	124,024	50,863	18,598
55	Oxford, First	D. C. Cooper	D. G. Munn	58,897 67,259	6,740 25,680	17,050 6,813
56 57	Pell City, First	S. Cogswell		. 65,805	25, 680 7, 074 25, 850	6,813 21,760 19,600
58	Piedmont, First	S. Cogswell J. W. Hawke	O. W. Sharpe Edwd. Northingtor	74, 126	25,850	19,600
59	Opelika, First. Opp., First. Oxlord, First. Ozark, First. Pell City, First. Pledmont, First. Prattville, First. Samson, First. Scottsboro, First. Selma, City. Selma, Selma. Sheffield, Sheffield. Slocomb, First.	Allen Northington	LEdwd. Northingtor	H 90, 249	11 13.125	8.5671
60 61	Scottsboro, First	W. B. Sellers L. W. Rorex	W. N. Morris J. W. Gay H. I. Shelley R. P. Anderson	86,669	6,715 25,958 464,750 209,040	18, 038
62	Selma, City	A. G. Parrish E. C. Melvin J.W.Worthington.	H. I. Shelley	86,669 838,279	464, 750	409,829
63	Selma, Selma	E. C. Melvin	R. P. Anderson H. B. Urquhart	516, 325 136, 756	209,040	
64 65	Slocomb, First	G. H. Malone	S. D. McGee	136,756 44,714	50, 250 25, 842 36, 345	10, 232
66	Slocomb, First	C. E. Segrest	S. D. McGee J. F. Newman. F. M. McDonald	44,714 65,216	36,345	10, 232 7, 244 19, 500
67	Sylacauga, First	G. H. Malone C. E. Segrest S. P. McDonald J. W. Brown	F. M. McDonald H. K. Stockley	88,516 121,375	31,350 51,500	19,500 12,286
68 69	and Planters.	1		4		
-	,	- 7	•		,	

OF NATIONAL BANKS ON SEPTEMBER 1, 1909.

## ALABAMA.

										_	_
Resou	irces.				]	Liabilities					
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabiliti	il	
\$47, 495 7, 271 47, 675 69, 175	\$6, 261 7, 853 21, 489 58, 719	463,720	\$100,000 50,000 100,000 100,000	25,000	\$7,022 5,147 22,766 35,523	\$100,000 49,500 49,200 98,600	\$71,843 64,579 231,754	\$1,000 1,000	\$100,8 13,6 35,6 61,9	) (000	1 2 3 4
72, 897 47, 200 10, 688	64,848 30,581 8,865	860,044 464,959 260,600	100,000 150,000 50,000	100,000	6, 361 13, 701 850	100,000 50,000 50,000		1,000	60, 0 48, 40,	028 215	5 6 7
93, 454 1, 794, 917 161, 422	30,018 $729,925$ $39,277$	539, 584 9, 808, 147 742, 243	100.000	25,000	6, 149 191, 453 11, 424	100,000 990,300 60,000	291, 666 6, 217, 401 446, 221	1	16, 722,	769	8
10,628 16,526	3, 468 4, 753 4, 399	125,746 $205,757$	25,000 50,000 30,000	12,500 34,000	4,897 7,909 3,294	13, 500 49, 400 10, 000				)00 )90 )80	11 12 13
7, 470 7, 492 15, 373 106, 659	4,293 3,763 68,586	90, 454 117, 205 536, 230	25,000 25,000 100,000	5,000 21,000	178 137 5, 372	25,000 21,000 50,000 247,000	38, 010 37, 070 358, 751	1,000	29, ( 1, 1	47 100 109	14 15 16
70, 453 14, 839 55, 995	20, 154 3, 310 10, 344	154, 243 774, 395	250,000 50,000 200,000	8,000 33,750	7,867 1,878 869 331	247,000 25,000 196,400 49,500	214, 348 34, 365 152, 940	1,000	234, 3 35, 0 189,	000 <b>43</b> 6	18 19
22,343 16,345 24,471 26,542	3,739 3,599 3,600 23,792	$333,742 \\ 277,939$	50,000 75,000 50,000 100,000	25,000 40,000	36, 434 9, 807 12, 649	50,000	66, 174 72, 700 132, 113		81,1 55,4	134 432	21 22 23
29, 057 14, 305 11, 063 17, 229	5, 140 8, 383 5, 264	261, 928 475, 547 127, 883	100,000 25,000	28,000 20,000 5,000	6,460 2,907 228	19,000 100,000 25,000	136, 231 52, 850	1,000	115,4 10,5	∌90 409	24 25 26
60, 503 92, 288	5,664 28,735 45,615	141,793 677,486 862,734	50,000 100,000 100,000	2,500 100,000 14,000	475 59,056 13,887	12,500 58,500 100,000	66, 831 329, 919 420, 818	1,000	9, 6 30, 6 213, 6 65, 9	)? 7!	27 28 29
16, 902 24, 271 28, 955 12, 394	16, 019 7, 042 20, 800 5, 494	411,568 376 601	100,000	6,000 20,000 60,000 15,000	5,644 1,645 6,505	100,000 31,250 100,000 50,000 11,750	180, 159 91, 452 137, 169 54, 683		100, 1 57, 7	787	31
17,772 20,843 102,360	8, 463 5, 383 40, 076	157, 717 232, 593 415, 580	1 100 000	1,000 $25,000$	4, 486 10, 573 24, 187	25,000 35,500 32,000	82, 231 56, 520 245, 967		15, ( 20, ( 55, ( 1, 9	XXVI	35
48, 184 8, 552 9, 037	35, 817 6, 929 6, 589	610, 397 90, 866 247, 935	100,000 25,000 50,000	8,000 5,500 13,000	3,268 1,384 1,123	94, 350 6, 500 50, 000	351, 634 52, 485 103, 312	1,000	52, 1 30, 5	147 500	37 38 39
19,704 4,205 12,234 2,072	7,565 7,010 4,902 3,944	92,741 $143,910$	50,000 25,000 27,000 25,000	5,000 5,000 4,500 8,000	691 57 3,980 6,103	12,500 19,400 27,000 18,600	135,748 36,284 46,265 24,932		21, ( 7, ( 35, 1 15, (	2000	41
4, 872 9, 482 472, 366	6, 177 619 209, 579	117,118 $85,857$	30,000 25,000	14,000 8,500	91 92 342, 077	7,500 23,200 105,000	40, 526 16, 565 1, 536, 936	1,000	25, ( 12, 3 33, 2	)00l	44
159,902	130,076			1	5, 443	100,000	1,042,675	49,999	12,7		
312, 556 234, 643 105, 705 129, 940	227, 647 82, 399 63, 647 18, 888	2,813,228 1,235,740	1,000,000 500,000 300,000 200,000	200,000 75,000	76, 763 81, 652 18, 565 13, 432	650,000 500,000 300,000 200,000	1,720,238 1,324,027 320,942 420,980			552 2 <b>3</b> 6	48 49 50 51
27,757	30, 285	· · ·		20,000	8, 253	50,000				)63	
39, 172 24, 410 39, 574 10, 060	53, 520 4, 372 22, 766 2, 722	112, 529	35,000	15,000 3,036 7,000	46,924 6,972 3,810 2,410	100,000 50,000 6,500 24,800	392, 853 50, 296 100, 431 20, 252		30, 7 50, 6 6, 2 23, 6	000 250 066	54 55 56
16,813 8,750 5,059 7,827	9,518 7,335 4,782 2,819	120,970	25,000 25,000 50,000 25,000	5,000 600 10,000	155 4,727 65 1,610	25,000 12,500 6,500	72, 960 75, 634 38, 573		22, 8 20, 0 10, 0	855 300 345	57 58 59
25, 922 225, 132 104, 797	6,640 171,227 23,381	163, 227 2, 109, 717 991, 970	25,000 400,000 200,000	250,000 37,500	1,940 78,764 4,171	25,000 379,497 200,000	859, 551	1,000 1,000	140,9 229,8	907 896	61 62 63
37, 622 10, 493 16, 689 6, 328	14,154 1,057 1,498	$272,367 \ 92,341 \ 126,992$	50,000 25,000 35,000 30,000 50,000	1 5,000	4, 362 5, 026 1, 904 2, 641	50,000 23,200 35,000 27,797 50,000	16,614		17.7	500 500	65 66
6,328 27,762 100,751	5, 438 5, 770 38, 418			i	4,947		103, 177			570	68

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

#### ALABAMA—Continued.

				\$333,160 \$163,000 315,231 103,000 545,797 139,500		
	Location and name of bank.	ga, Talladega H. L. McElderry lirst J. S. Carroll armers and Mers S. First Fox Henderson Sosa, City J. H. Fitts. Springs, First Thos. Edwards	Cashier.	counts, and	States	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Talladega, Talladega Troy, First Troy, Farmers and Merchants. Tuscaloosa, First Tuscaloosa, City Union Springs, First Wetumpka, First	H. L. McElderry J. S. Carroll Fox Henderson Frank S. Moody J. H. Fitts Thos. Edwards Morris Hohenberg	J. D. Murphree C. H. Cowart Frank M. Moody R. H. Cochrane Hugh Foster	315, 231 545, 797 423, 938 356, 849 275, 278	103, 000 139, 500 102, 400 127, 500 25, 900	23,708 88,036 52,849 88,000 14,570

#### ALASKA.

#### ARIZONA.

10	Clifton, First	E. M. Williams	W. J. Riley	\$159,191	\$30,000	\$11,058
11	Douglas, First			177, 296	76,508	75, 267
12	Globe, First	J. N. Porter	J. N. Robinson	387, 210	156,837	117,922
13	Globe, Globe	W. A. Holt	A. G. Smith	97,542		
14	Nogales, First					
15	Phoenix, National Bank	Emil Ganz	S. Oberfelder	633, 459	100,000	103, 283
	of Arizona				·	
16	Phoenix, Phoenix			870, 377	150,000	
17	Prescott, Prescott			621,641		
18	Tempe, Tempe	C. G. Jones		115,578		
19	Tombstone, First					
20	Tucson, Arizona	Barron M. Jacobs	John M. Ormsby			
21	Tucson, Consolidated	M. P. Freeman		489,518	103, 200	
22	Yuma, First	E. G. Caruthers	Jennie Polhamus	130, 294	12,961	43,703
	*					· ' I

#### ARKANSAS.

•						
23	Batesville, First	Nathan A. Adler	James P. Coffin	\$137,903	\$51,550	\$5,850
24	Batesville, National		Jno. Q. Wolf	277, 218	64,300	
25	Bentonville, First			207, 853	50,000	23, 999
26	Bentonville, Benton	R. A. Pickens	J. D. Covey	196,566	62,100	
20	County.	10. 11. I lekelibi	V. D. 00103	150,000	02,100	01,000
27	Camden, Camden	W. E. McRae	D. V. Snow	242,492	12,500	1,838
28	Corning, First	D. Hopson	S. P. Lindsev	66,998	6,500	
29	De Queen, First	W. H. Collins	F. M. Smith	100,862	6,250	11,719
30	Earle, First	C. T. Whitman	H. A. Morrison	70, 975	7,725	14, 457
31	El Dorado, First	R. N. Garrett	Albert Rowell	116, 266	12,944	
32	El Dorado, Citizens	Geo. S. Miles	C. H. Murphy	193,812	32,825	
33	Eureka Springs, First		L. W. McCrory	155,687	12,656	
34	Fayetteville, First		Bruce Holcomb	410,714	112,500	
35	Fayetteville, Arkansas		W. H. Morten	311, 495	105, 135	
36	Fordyce, First		F. T. Hunter	37,896	12,659	
37	Fort Smith, First	Saml. McLoud	F. A. Handlin	1,863,074	101,000	
38	Fort Smith, American		P. A. Ball	861,145	101,412	
39	Fort Smith, Merchants.			1,223,933	151,000	
40	Gravette, First			60, 419	26,875	
41	$\underline{\mathbf{H}}$ elena, First	M. L. Stephenson	S. S. Faulkner	497, 428	36,150	
42	Hope, Hope			112,439	38,300	
43	Hot Springs, Arkansas	Charles N. Rix	Chas. W. O'Bryan.	636, 910	25,000	
44	Hot Springs, Citizens	D. Beitler	Claude E. Marsh	262,067	25,000	
45	Huntsville, First	E. A. Routh	Sam Nunneley	122, 111	19,344	
46	Jonesboro, First	H. Watson	Jas. E. Parr	271,910	41,000	
47	Lewisville, First			32,984	25,375	
48	Little Rock, England	J. E. England	J. E. England, jr	254, 260	104,000	
49	Little Rock, Exchange.		H. C. Rather	1,084,200	194,500	
50	Little Rock, German	D. G. Fones	Oscar Davis	1,602,923	50,000	48, 354
51	Little Rock, State	L. w. Unerry	w.w.mcLaughlin	1,543,610	313, 469	
52	Malvern, First	ь. н. vance, jr	H. L. McDonaid	76,547	6,250	7,002

#### OF NATIONAL BANKS ON SEPTEMBER 1, 1909—Continued.

## ALABAMA—Continued.

Resou	irces.		Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circulation.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$54,829 78,847 41,008 43,656 37,256 15,106 4,928	\$37, 821 33, 108 37, 885 38, 846 34, 112 9, 051 11, 030	553, 894 852, 227 661, 689 643, 717 339, 905	100,000 135,000 100,000 75,000 50,000	20,000 25,000 20,000	\$3, 280 13, 638 31, 952 17, 345 15, 131 9, 690 2, 389	98,700 133,100 98,600 72,900 25,000	280, 232 422, 875 402, 493 309, 172 191, 105	49,661	1,324 29,299 23,251	3 4 5 6

#### ALASKA.

;	\$336, 293 51, 364	\$114,406 37,226			\$50,000 10,000						
---	-----------------------	---------------------	--	--	--------------------	--	--	--	--	--	--

#### ARIZONA.

153, 561 2 192, 360 6 42, 300 2 59, 736 1	5, 337 \$314, 262 5, 908 508, 540 2, 288 916, 617 8, 214 231, 306 2, 739 380, 637 6, 302 997, 802	100,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	\$15,000 10,000 100,000 5,000 45,000 100,000	\$3,866 1,239 5,957 1,628 3,705 10,888	\$30,000 \$3,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 91,000	124, 577 191, 922 21, 91	0 13,669 103	11 12 13 14
319, 694 10; 15, 108 22, 419 1; 220, 531 4; 447, 857 10;	2, 986 1, 649, 904 8, 324 1, 422, 030 7, 997 151, 052 5, 234 167, 213 5, 053 529, 100 4, 852 1, 210, 077 4, 737 264, 860	100,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 50,000	100,000 100,000 10,000 10,000 25,000 50,000 15,000	64, 234 81, 603 790 3, 655 15, 758 15, 458 5, 570	97, 700 98, 200 5, 950 6, 500 45, 950 50, 000 12, 510	1,215,911 47,37 950,762 40,00 109,315 121,392 389,464 978,892 49,99 180,959	0 51,465 666 2,928	17 18 19 20 21

#### ARKANSAS.

\$69,688	\$14,777	\$279,768	\$50,000	\$15,000	\$1,383	\$50,000	\$151,325	\$12,060	23
79, 540	14,983	443, 479	50,000	4,000	128	50,000	256,620	82,733	24
44, 359		344, 642	50,000	25,000		50,000	190, 153	23, 122	25
51,050		354, 422	60,000	40,000		60,000	178, 310		26
1 1	.,	· í	1	,	· 1	,	· 1	1	
79, 451	24, 191	360, 472	50,000	68,000	3,973	12,500	225, 161	838	27
10,990	3,476		25,000	820			46, 276	12,500	28
15, 397	4,564		25,000	25,000		6, 250	68, 356	28	29
13, 889	3,031	110, 077	30,000	300		7,500	51, 498	19,400	30
42,611	6, 304	185, 325	50,000	10,000	5,753	12,510	107,065		31
43, 659	8, 437	310, 840	60,000	20,000				19,668	32
82, 411	14, 185	280, 278	50,000	1,850			212,705	1, 102	33
71, 398	14,604	641, 596	125,000	16,000		110,000		81,788	34
85, 966	19,013	530, 774	100,000	6,750		100,000	284, 939 \$1, 0	00 29, 499	35
17,569	2,527	73, 380	50,000	• • • • • • • • • •			21, 164	2, 221	36
336, 742	121,500		200,000	350,000	57,513	100,000	1,440,732 1,0	00  = 295,570	37
71,800	61,619	1, 177, 918	200,000	50,000	85, 403		547,674 1,0		
286, 920	85, 853	1,760,797	400,000	100,000	118, 997	100,000	886, 104 1, 0	00 154,696	39
15,310	3,804	109, 590	25,000	7,000		25,000		00 5,317	40
62, 339	25,505	635, 055	120,000	108,000		35,000	362, 231	. 50	41
36,798	7, 359	209, 470	50,000	6,800		37,500		9,628	42
280, 854	57,239	1,055,357	100,000	165,000		24,500			43
104,700	38,014	437, 152	100,000	30,000		25,000	277, 334		44
13,561	4,240	169, 818	35,000	350	241	18, 750	103, 399	12,082	45
32, 300	12,553		100,000	25,000		40,000	127, 173	82, 226	46
12,370	6,096		25,000		1,627	25,000	27,069		
35, 341	22,761	454, 238	100,000	5,500	3,065	100,000	225, 435	20, 239	48
296, 432	73, 549		300,000	100,000		90,000	727, 231 72, 8	44 290, 991	49
309, 282	79, 845		300,000	100,000			979, 270	405, 224	50
195, 231	90, 439		500,000			300,000	688, 608		51
24,218	3,501	117,518	25,000	2,000		6, 250	80, 196		52

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

#### ARKANSAS—Continued.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14	Mena, First. Mena, N. B. of. Newark, First. Newport, First. Paragould, First. Perry, First. Perry, First. Prine Bluff, Simmons Prairie Grove, First. Rogers, First. Springdale, First. Texarkana, State. Van Buren, First. Waldron, First. Waldron, First.	R. M. QuigleyC. M. EdwardsJ. D. GoldmanA. BertigG. B. ColvinZ. OrtoJ. H. MarlarGeo. D. ParksC. G. DodsonE. A. FrostW. H. H. ShibleyM. A. Williams.	W. A. Bishop. E. B. Chesser W. A. Billingsley. J. M. Lowe. M. M. Creasey. Jo Nichol. T. L. Hart W. H. Cowan J. P. Deaver R. L. Dalby	125,533 56,629 213,992 168,879 62,611 502,192 83,522 135,363 149,841 585,462 89,868 67,916	32,700 25,375 100,000 26,250 10,300 151,600 25,883 50,759 41,200 25,375 13,000 6,250	6,000 17,323 12,337

#### CALIFORNIA.

_						
		7 E D.1	Chara To Makes	2170 004	2105 050	2007 005
15	Alameda, Alameda	J. E. Baker	Chas. E. Tabor	\$179, 634	\$105,952	\$287,665
16	Alhambra, First	R. J. Waters	W. F. Lawson	170, 428	25,000	29, 922
17	Alturas, First	C. A. Estes	B. F. Lynip	176, 552	42, 200	34,011
18 19	Anaheim, First	W. F. Botsford	John Hartung	314, 989	52,000	39, 998
20	Artesia, First	Geo. R. Frampton	A. T. Frampton	61,740	25, 812	2,868
21	Auburn, First	E. T. Robie W. R. Powell	G. W. Brundage I. W. Ketchum	48, 999 192, 290	20,772	48,774
22	Azusa, First	J. A. Graves	J. H. Anderson	77, 930	25,000	78, 795
23		Wm. S. Tevis			51, 192	39,633
24	Bakersfield, First	J. M. Westerfield	E. D. Buss	356, 534	50,000 6,388	149, 500
25	Banning, First	A. W. Naylor	S. S. Cutler F. L. Naylor	100, 573 1, 294, 259	166,000	9, 223 418, 926
26	Berkeley, First Berkeley, Berkeley	Geo. P. Baxter	Earll H. Webb	271, 624	114, 626	372, 660
27	Chico, First	B. S. Kerns	A. H. Smith	200, 979	52, 100	75, 352
28	Chico, Butte County	F. C. Lusk	J. R. Robinson	512, 104	51,875	419, 902
29	Claremont, First	George Jencks	W. N. Beach	89, 253	25, 432	20, 996
30	Coalinga, First	Louis Einstein	C. A. Murdock	52, 632	51, 264	29, 791
31	Colton, First	E. D. Roberts	C. W. Curtis	261, 858	62,000	45, 866
32	Colton, Colton	J. B. Coulston	L. C. Newcomer	80, 513	51, 393	37, 679
33	Compton, First	J. J. Harshman	E. E. Elliott	129,002	25, 500	27, 438
34	Corona, First	W. H. Jameson	F. J. Mueller	115, 949	13,000	43, 570
35	Corona, Corona	M. W. Findley	W. L. Brown	122, 996	6, 531	8, 522
36	Covina, First	W. H. Holliday	W. M. Griswold	247, 803	25, 215	41, 999
37	Covina, Covina	J. B. Coulston	V. O. English	113,850	51, 119	48,842
38	Cucamonga, First	O. H. Stanton	H. O. Ward	100, 688	15, 600	10,700
39	Delano, First	S. Mitchell	H. Hawley	102, 308	10, 225	24, 451
40	Dinuba, First	F. H. Wilson	W. J. Dechman	121,970	12, 851	18, 159
41	Dinuba, United States .	G. W. Wyllie	C. C. Threlkeld	32,773	12, 938	10,877
42	El Centro, First	Leroy Holt	J. V. Wachtel, jr	72,716	6,344	6, 122
43	El Centro, El Centro	F. B. Fuller	True Vencill	64, 304	7,621	6, 404
44	El Monte, First	John H. Bartle	A. F. Snell	97, 354	10, 675	4, 357
45	Emeryville, First	F. M. Smith	H. S. Crockett	25, 125	25, 315	15, 643
46	Escondido, First	W. H. Baldridge	F. D. Hall	107,028	25,624	35, 713
47	Escondido, Escondido	A. W. Wohlford	L. A. Stevenson	123, 999	50,000	42, 376
48	Eureka, First	S. I. Allard	H. F. Charters	765, 191	200,000	228, 500
49	Exeter, First	E. J. Norcross	Fred Norcross	45, 849	6, 500	9,005
50	Fowler, First	D. S. Snodgrass	J. F. Avenell	112, 451	6, 250	18,500
51	Fresno, First	O. J. Woodward	E. A. Walrond	1,809,028	300, 500	385, 440
52	Fresno, Farmers	Alfred Kutner	Walter Shoemaker	1,098,019	310,000	242, 817
53	Fresno, Fresno	Thos. W. Patterson.	Dan Brown, jr	739, 890	50,000	193, 325
54	Fresno, Union	W. O. Miles	W. R. Price	494,768	155,000	63, 031
55	Fullerton, First	B. G. Balcom	E. E. Balcom	181, 573	51, 500	45, 375
56	Glendale, First	L. C. Brand	E. F. Keatinge	69, 172	25,875	149, 998
57	Glendora, First	W. L. Wiley	H. C. Wentworth	39,600	26, 149	33, 573
58	Hanford, First	S. C. Lillis	J. O. Hickman	1,006,303	50,000	53, 522
59	Hanford, Farmers and	C. M. Cross	Judd Smith	425, 153	50,000	47,000
00	Merchants.	0.14.01000	oudu ominini	, 200	00,000	, 000
60	Hanford, Hanford	W. V. Buckner	H. E. Wright	169, 211	12,500	24,640
61	Hollister, First	Wm. Palmtag	C. H. Wagner	259, 292	50, 925	34, 290
62	Hollywood, First	John Law		177, 102	26,000	42, 247
63	Hollywood, Hollywood.	Edwin O. Palmer		122, 557	26, 450	31, 549
64	Huntington Beach, First			97, 374	26,000	18, 098
65	Imperial, First			219, 435	25,000	30, 600
66	Inglewood, First			81,749	26, 420	27, 180
67	Kerman, First				6, 495	10, 470
			. •	,	· · · · ·	,

## OF NATIONAL BANKS ON SEPTEMBER 1, 1909—Continued.

## ARKANSAS—Continued.

Resou	irces.				L	iabilities.			
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.
<b>\$</b> 88,894	<b>\$14,</b> 607	\$257,311	\$50,000	\$10,000	<b>\$</b> 16, 521	\$50,000	<b>\$115, 167</b>	ļ	\$15,623
31,841	12,872						111,053		6,000
12,194	3,689					25,000			
200, 177	40,010		50,000						
47, 247	20, 428	280, 127					179,742		2,402
1,883				2,500		10,000			
77,619	33, 404						302, 134		111,543
29, 824 30, 795									
11, 421	10, 250 15, 439						121,991		2, 185
158, 762	57, 492						667 012		54, 987
44, 894	10,527			4,680		12,500			
12,691	7, 230						65, 881		
21, 166					2,605				
,,	3,002		3,111		,,,,,,	, ,,,,,,,	,		1 -2,002

#### CALIFORNIA.

\$104, 203	-								<del></del>		_
8,878         11,850         136,912         25,000         3,100         841         6,250         101,721         24           674,570         168,322         2,722,077         150,000         200,000         24,863         150,000         1,603,339         \$1,000         543,875         25           103,124         37,415         468,970         50,000         1,560         48,700         367,908         506         27           122,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         94,828         45,800         360,908         3,729,28           42,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         26         22,500         133,557         29           45,657         9,258         188,602         50,000         10,000         2,615         50,000         79,102         30           184,427         23,415         582,566         50,000         50,000         2,615         50,000         375,238         1,000         53,814         31           15,312         9,374         206,628         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         11,363         2,281         3,983	١	<b>\$1</b> 04 203	\$45 144	<b>9</b> 722 508	\$100,000	\$25,000	\$6.762	\$08.300	<b>9</b> 402 536		15
8,878         11,850         136,912         25,000         3,100         841         6,250         101,721         24           674,570         168,322         2,722,077         150,000         200,000         24,863         150,000         1,603,339         \$1,000         543,875         25           103,124         37,415         468,970         50,000         1,560         48,700         367,908         506         27           122,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         94,828         45,800         360,908         3,729,28           42,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         26         22,500         133,557         29           45,657         9,258         188,602         50,000         10,000         2,615         50,000         79,102         30           184,427         23,415         582,566         50,000         50,000         2,615         50,000         375,238         1,000         53,814         31           15,312         9,374         206,628         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         11,363         2,281         3,983	١		16 363		25,000				947 790	9790	16
8,878         11,850         136,912         25,000         3,100         841         6,250         101,721         24           674,570         168,322         2,722,077         150,000         200,000         24,863         150,000         1,603,339         \$1,000         543,875         25           103,124         37,415         468,970         50,000         1,560         48,700         367,908         506         27           122,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         94,828         45,800         360,908         3,729,28           42,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         26         22,500         133,557         29           45,657         9,258         188,602         50,000         10,000         2,615         50,000         79,102         30           184,427         23,415         582,566         50,000         50,000         2,615         50,000         375,238         1,000         53,814         31           15,312         9,374         206,628         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         11,363         2,281         3,983	ı		6, 318						56, 789	55,000	17
8,878         11,850         136,912         25,000         3,100         841         6,250         101,721         24           674,570         168,322         2,722,077         150,000         200,000         24,863         150,000         1,603,339         \$1,000         543,875         25           103,124         37,415         468,970         50,000         1,560         48,700         367,908         506         27           122,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         94,828         45,800         360,908         3,729,28           42,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         26         22,500         133,557         29           45,657         9,258         188,602         50,000         10,000         2,615         50,000         79,102         30           184,427         23,415         582,566         50,000         50,000         2,615         50,000         375,238         1,000         53,814         31           15,312         9,374         206,628         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         11,363         2,281         3,983	1		25, 383	516, 820					372, 427	8, 431	18
8,878         11,850         136,912         25,000         3,100         841         6,250         101,721         24           674,570         168,322         2,722,077         150,000         200,000         24,863         150,000         1,603,339         \$1,000         543,875         25           103,124         37,415         468,970         50,000         1,560         48,700         367,908         506         27           122,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         94,828         45,800         360,908         3,729,28           42,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         26         22,500         133,557         29           45,657         9,258         188,602         50,000         10,000         2,615         50,000         79,102         30           184,427         23,415         582,566         50,000         50,000         2,615         50,000         375,238         1,000         53,814         31           15,312         9,374         206,628         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         11,363         2,281         3,983	١		6, 099		25,000	1,750	547		71, 823	0, 101	19
8,878         11,850         136,912         25,000         3,100         841         6,250         101,721         24           674,570         168,322         2,722,077         150,000         200,000         24,863         150,000         1,603,339         \$1,000         543,875         25           103,124         37,415         468,970         50,000         1,560         48,700         367,908         506         27           122,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         94,828         45,800         360,908         3,729,28           42,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         26         22,500         133,557         29           45,657         9,258         188,602         50,000         10,000         2,615         50,000         79,102         30           184,427         23,415         582,566         50,000         50,000         2,615         50,000         375,238         1,000         53,814         31           15,312         9,374         206,628         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         11,363         2,281         3,983	١		5, 838			2,100	01/		111, 143		20
8,878         11,850         136,912         25,000         3,100         841         6,250         101,721         24           674,570         168,322         2,722,077         150,000         200,000         24,863         150,000         1,603,339         \$1,000         543,875         25           103,124         37,415         468,970         50,000         1,560         48,700         367,908         506         27           122,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         94,828         45,800         360,908         3,729,28           42,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         26         22,500         133,557         29           45,657         9,258         188,602         50,000         10,000         2,615         50,000         79,102         30           184,427         23,415         582,566         50,000         50,000         2,615         50,000         375,238         1,000         53,814         31           15,312         9,374         206,628         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         11,363         2,281         3,983	ı		29, 204			20,000	1,716	24,000	347, 650	13,050	21
8,878         11,850         136,912         25,000         3,100         841         6,250         101,721         24           674,570         168,322         2,722,077         150,000         200,000         24,863         150,000         1,603,339         \$1,000         543,875         25           103,124         37,415         468,970         50,000         1,560         48,700         367,908         506         27           122,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         94,828         45,800         360,908         3,729,28           42,577         4,321         182,579         25,000         1,500         26         22,500         133,557         29           45,657         9,258         188,602         50,000         10,000         2,615         50,000         79,102         30           184,427         23,415         582,566         50,000         50,000         2,615         50,000         375,238         1,000         53,814         31           15,312         9,374         206,628         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         9,000         2,580         25,000         11,363         2,281         3,983	1		7, 740	197, 883	50,000	1,000	1,969	49, 100	89, 818	6,000	22
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ı	228, 032	115, 828		100,000	35,000	17, 987	47,700	686, 274	. 12, 935	23
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ł	8,878					841	6,250	101, 721		24
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ł			2,722,077				150,000	1,652,339 \$1,00	0 543,875	25
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ł	192, 207	66, 261	1,017,378		65,000	6,862	100,000	480,019 1,00	0 114,502	26
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1						1,856	48,700	367, 908	. 506	27
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1		62,427		250,000	150,000	94,828	45,800	629, 509	3,729	28
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	Ţ				25,000	1,500	26	22,500	133, 557		29
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1							49,500	79, 102		30
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1		28, 415	582, 566	50,000		2,518	50,000	375, 238 1, 00	0 53,814	31
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1		8,565	207,669		1,000	2,675	50,000	103, 996		32
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ı		9,374	206, 626		9,000	2,580	25,000	118,630	. 26,416	33
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1		10,083	242, 400	25,000	1,500	1,800	12,500	198, 114	3,998	34
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ı	00 241			50,000	20,000	90, 696	95 000	205 046	21,500	35
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ł				50,000	3 001	20,000	49,750	149 295	10,000	30
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1		9 452		25,000	7 000	3 706	15,000	120, 701	10,000	30
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1		10 208		25,000	1,000	1 801	10,000	162 085		30
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1		8, 035		25, 000	14,000	3, 278	12, 200	154 207		40
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1		3, 705		25, 000		0,2,0	12, 050	33, 175	2,606	41
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ļ		52, 314		25,000			5,650	123, 701	1.524	42
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1		7,602	120,089	30,000			7,500	83, 030	2,020	43
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		16, 541	5,907	134, 834	25,000	7,500	1,162	10,000	91, 173		44
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1		7, 360		25,000	5, 156		25,000	71,764		45
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1		18, 329	237, 166	25,000	6,000	315	25,000	145, 992	34,858	46
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ı		10, 961	286, 107	50,000	15,000	2,492	49, 100	164, 805	. 4,710	47
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ı		56, 701	1, 378, 197	200,000	140,000	4,308	199, 500	751, 012 40, 11	2 43, 265	48
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	ı		7,689	128,003				6, 300	95, 543	. 1,159	49
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	١	16,789	11,448	165, 438				6, 250	122,667		50
146, 514     53, 499     914, 812     150, 000     15, 000     11, 800     180, 000     58, 522     19, 488, 54       58, 848     13, 100     350, 396     50, 000     10, 000     16, 622     50, 000     220, 704     9, 001     55       49, 960     17, 248     312, 253     25, 000     10, 000     3, 860     25, 000     248, 398     56       12, 188     4, 612     232, 246     25, 000     11, 347     25, 000     64, 673     104 57       78, 843     22, 496     623, 492     100, 000     20, 000     18, 365     48, 550     391, 195     45, 382     59       45, 828     16, 826     26, 071     10, 000     50, 000     11, 199     12, 500     125, 208     20, 188     60       65, 349     392     427, 071     10, 000     50, 000     14, 407     12, 500     125, 208     20, 188     60	1	415, 313					79,867	242,050	2, 023, 368	111,253	51
146, 514     53, 499     914, 812     150, 000     15, 000     11, 800     180, 000     58, 522     19, 488, 54       58, 848     13, 100     350, 396     50, 000     10, 000     16, 622     50, 000     220, 704     9, 001     55       49, 960     17, 248     312, 253     25, 000     10, 000     3, 860     25, 000     248, 398     56       12, 188     4, 612     232, 246     25, 000     11, 347     25, 000     64, 673     104 57       78, 843     22, 496     623, 492     100, 000     20, 000     18, 365     48, 550     391, 195     45, 382     59       45, 828     16, 826     26, 071     10, 000     50, 000     11, 199     12, 500     125, 208     20, 188     60       65, 349     392     427, 071     10, 000     50, 000     14, 407     12, 500     125, 208     20, 188     60	Т		92,645				42,851	281, 100	1,238,417 25,00	0 77,342	52
78, 843 22, 496 623, 492 100, 000 20, 000 18, 365 48, 550 391, 195 45, 382 59 45, 828 16, 826 269, 005 50, 000 50, 000 11, 109 12, 500 125, 203 20, 188 60	ı		113, 218					49,550	729, 590	- 61,894	53
78, 843 22, 496 623, 492 100, 000 20, 000 18, 365 48, 550 391, 195 45, 382 59 45, 828 16, 826 269, 005 50, 000 50, 000 11, 109 12, 500 125, 203 20, 188 60	1			914, 812		10,000	11,800		508, 524	. 19,488	54
78, 843 22, 496 623, 492 100, 000 20, 000 18, 365 48, 550 391, 195 45, 382 59 45, 828 16, 826 269, 005 50, 000 50, 000 11, 109 12, 500 125, 203 20, 188 60			10, 100	210, 390		10,000	10,092		220, 704	- 9,000	55
78, 843 22, 496 623, 492 100, 000 20, 000 18, 365 48, 550 391, 195 45, 382 59 45, 828 16, 826 269, 005 50, 000 50, 000 11, 109 12, 500 125, 203 20, 188 60	1				25,000	10,000	3,000		64 672	104	50
78, 843 22, 496 623, 492 100, 000 20, 000 18, 365 48, 550 391, 195 45, 382 59 45, 828 16, 826 269, 005 50, 000 50, 000 11, 109 12, 500 125, 203 20, 188 60	1		73 250				56 009		990 904	70 400	106
45, 828 16, 826 269, 005 50, 000 50, 000 11, 109 12, 500 125, 208 20, 188 60	1	78 843	22 406	623 409							
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1	10,010	22, 400	020, 402	100,000	20,000	10, 300	40, 000	331, 133	- 40,004	99
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1	45, 828	16, 826	269, 005	50,000	50,000	11 100	12 500	125 208	20 188	60
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	1			437, 971					249, 874	20,100	61
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$					25,000	5,000			256, 085		62
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	1								184, 294	17, 177	63
43, 434   13, 591   332, 060   50, 000   12, 500   4, 288   25, 000   240, 272   65   28, 762   7, 891   172, 002   25, 000   300   2, 874   25, 000   118, 828   66   12, 789   3, 063   67, 474   25, 000     6, 250   31, 974   4, 250   67   67   67   67   67   67   67   6	1	11,802	5, 442	158, 717	25,000	5,000	6, 953		53, 922	42,841	64
28,762     7,891     172,002     25,000     300     2,874     25,000     118,828     66       12,789     3,063     67,474     25,000     6,250     31,974     4,250     67	l	43, 434	13, 591	332, 060	50, 000	12, 500	4, 288	25,000	240, 272		65
1 12,789 3,063 67,474 25,000 6,250 31,974 4,250 67	1		7,891	172,002	25,000	300	2,874	25,000	118, 828		66
	1	12, 789	3,063	67, 474	25,000		I <b>.</b>	6,250	31, 974	. 4,250	67

# Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities

## CALIFORNIA—Continued.

l				Resources.		
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5	Kingsburg, First Lemoore, First Lindsay, First Livermore, First Lodi, First	D. S. Snodgrass Stiles McLaughlin S. Mitchell C. H. Wente Jno. B. Corv	A. T. Lindgren W. E. Dingley G. V. Reed H. S. Goodell W. H. Lorenz.	\$107, 249 73, 581 187, 039 123, 755 138, 050	\$6,500 6,508 10,362 6,453 52,000	\$37,320 9,266 33,806 47,008 147,551
6 7	Long Beach, First	Jno. B. Cory H. S. McKee	R. D. Judkins	138, 050 392, 555 171, 297	51, 250 104, 100	264, 100 28, 113
7 8 9	Lodi, First Long Beach, First Long Beach, City Long Beach, Exchange Long Beach, National	A. J. Wallace P. E. Hatch	W. H. Lorenz. R. D. Judkins. B. F. Tucker. Wm. H. Wallace. E. E. Norton.	20, 631, 632 635, 329	104, 100 10, 400, 000 156, 000	7, 392, 026 95, 209
10	Bank of. Los Angeles, First	I M Fllight	W.T.S. Hammond.	10, 882, 960	1,610,000	829, 232
11	Los Angeles, Central	J. M. Elliott S. F. Zombro	J. B. Gist	1, 462, 571	53, 062	411, 883
12	Los Angeles, Citizens	R. J. Waters	J. B. Gist. W. W. Woods	5,741,266	1,030,412	570, 279
13	Los Angeles, Commer- cial.	W. A. Bonynge	Newman Essick	1,138,522	228, 312	82, 577
14 15	Los Angeles, Farmers and Merchants.	Isaias W. Hellman.	Charles G. Greens	7, 231, 166		1,807,007
16	Los Angeles, Merchants. Los Angeles, National	W. H. Holliday J. E. Fishburn	Charles G. Greene. H. S. McKee	3, 778, 871 2, 618, 595	256, 000 515, 000	578, 833 413, 016
17	Bank of California.  Los Angeles, National  Bank of Commerce.	F. M. Douglass	•••••	494, 797	208, 437	129, 960
18	Los Angeles, United States.	Isaias W. Hellman.	F. W. Smith	618, 580	206, 492	138, 990
19 20	Madera, First Martinez, First, of Con-	J. L. Butin E. A. Majors	F. E. Osterhout M. E. Glucksman	121, 012 127, 054	10,000 52,032	36, 567 67, 606
21	tra Costa County. McCloud, McCloud	J. H. Queal	Wm. Thompson	180, 128	7, 119	7, 611
22	Merced, First	J. H. Queal L. G. Worden	J B Hart	347, 368 552, 425 399, 929	101,430	14, 916
23	Modesto, First	M. McH. Langdon.	G. R. Stoddard	552, 425	100,000	100, 198
23 24 25	Monrovia American	Jno. H. Bartle C. H. Ainley	G. R. Stoddard W. A. Chess F. N. Hawes	1 130 20X	35, 800 51, 462	151,051 37,176
26	Monrovia, First Monrovia, American Monterey, First	B G Tognazzi	A. G. Metz	181, 223 348, 125 38, 071	26, 100 141, 875 6, 316	37, 176 68, 207 147, 727 42, 179
26 27 28 29	Napa, First National City, Peoples Oakdale, First	H. P. Goodman	E. L. Bickford B. J. Edmonds	348, 125	141,875	147, 727
28	National City, Peoples	John L. Sehon	B. J. Edmonds	38,071	6,316	42, 179
29	Oakdale, First	Edward Rodden	W. L. Rodden	220, <b>1</b> 15		78, 838 829, 310
30 31 32	Oakland, Central	P. E. Bowles J. F. Carlston E. J. Vawter, jr	E. N. Walter H. A. Mosher R. B. Harris	1,813,869 2,996,806	561, 494 59, 743 52, 000	541.085
32	Ocean Park, First	E. J. Vawter, jr	R. B. Harris	123, 911	52,000	541, 085 37, 266
33 34	Oakland, First Oakland, Central Ocean Park, First Oceanside, First Ortario, First Orange, First Orosi, First Orosil, First	Geo. A. Lane			25, 578	29, 3851
34	Ontario, First	Geo. Chaffey	E. S. Payne. H. E. Swan F. H. Mellor W. R. Pigg W. W. Gingles Geo. E. Hume C. E. Jordan A. E. Edwards Albert Morror	235, 480	40,000	112, 390 8, 000
35 36	Orange, First	W.D. Granger	W B Digg	37, 859	6, 450 25, 714	9,078
37	Oroville. First	S. C. Lillis	W. W. Gingles	414, 795	16,500	180, 957
38	Oroville, First Oxnard, First	S. C. Lillis J. A. Donlon	Geo. E. Hume	584, 081 180, 428	50, 969 31, 551	38, 828
39	Palo Alto, First Pasadena, First	M. A. Buchan E. H. May J. B. Coulston	C. E. Jordan	180, 428	31,551	6U.4UN
40	Pasadena, First	E. H. May	A. E. Edwards	963, 822	101.000	236, 675
41 42	Pasadena, Crown City	J. B. Couiston			208,787	184, 438 290, 700
43	Pasadena, Union	Henry Newby H. I. Stuart	E. H. Groenendyke	735, 191	153, 125	142,095
44	Pasadena, Crown City. Pasadena, Pasadena. Pasadena, Union. Petaluma, Petaluma	Henry Schlucke- bier.	E. H. Groenendyke J. H. Gwinn	1	l .	
45	Pomona, First	Charles E Walker	Charles M. Stone	807, 766 517, 788 478, 024	164, 500 104, 900 50, 000	183, 236 89, 283 180, 960
46	Pomona, American	F. E. Graham Wilko Mentz	J. P. Storrs H. C. Carr	517,788	104, 900	89, 283
47 48	Porterville, First	F. P. Morrison	S. R. Hemingway	478, 024 803 649	104 519	180, 960 158 5eo
49	Redlands, Citizens	A. G. Hubbard	C.S. McWhorter	1 307, 101	104, 518 114, 810	158, 560 36, 221
50	Redlands, Redlands	H. H. Ford	B W Cave	810, 197 104, 836	114, 810 101, 000 25, 906	36, 221 120, 293 32, 749
51 52	Pomona, American Porterville, First Redlands, First Redlands, Cittzens Redlands, Redlands Redondo Beach, First Redondo, Farmers and	Marco H. Hellman . J. A. Graves	Geo. H.Anderson Alfred H. Klein	104, 836 153, 112	25, 906 51, 400	32, 749 36, 675
53	Merchants. Redwood City, First, of San Mateo County.	J, L, Ross	i			1 1
54	Reedley, First Rialto, First	J. J. Eymann	A. C. Eymann E. M. Lash	72, 417	6, 597	40, 926
55 56	Rialto, First	E. D. Roberts E. S. Moulton	Stanley   1 Castles	1 1, 120, 135	25, 950 309, 079	31, 234 248, 460
57	Riverside, Citizens	S. H. Herrick	man. W. B. Clancy W. W. Phelps Fred. W. Kiesel H. W. Conger	811, 302	154, 190	99,768
58	Riverside National	A A Adair	W. W. Phelps	328, 518	103, 547	69, 161
59 60	Sacramento, California	W. E. Gerber	Fred. W. Kiesel	4, 329, 978 879, 315	1,270,100	953, 944
60 61	Sacramento, N. B. of	Charles F. Dillman	W. W. Phelps Fred. W. Kiesel	3, 195, 544	208, 666 608, 500	754,018
62	Sacramento, California. Sacramento, Fort Sutter Sacramento, N. B. of D. O. Mills & Co. St. Helena, Carver.		t	1		

## CALIFORNIA—Continued.

Resou	irces.		Liabilities.							Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$28, 175 12, 867 75, 256 80, 525 75, 756 66, 094 57, 071 7, 429, 892 285, 729		327,870 272 566	25,000 50,000 200,000 100,000	4,000 4,000 60,299 2,000	1,643 5,583 13,256 1,350	5, 950 48, 300 50, 000 100, 000	278, 869 201, 156 323, 955 402, 829 167, 724		\$11,000 266 5,009 22,817 11,927 89,097	2 3 4 5 6 7
7,429,892 285,729	1,617,505 106,203	1,278,470	150,000	1,600,000	9,754 11,338	9,630,000 145,750	746,000		135,382	9
2,732,669 370,228 1,828,466 307,937	2,492,605 $251,004$ $1,243,827$ $237,333$	18,547,466 2,548,748 10,414,250 1,994,681	1,250,000 300,000 1,000,000 200,000	200,000 375,000	1,439,394 36,238 142,046 15,594	615,197 48,500 997,297 200,000	10,954,970 1,561,542 5,720,013 937,565	!:	402,468	10 11 12 13
3,111,234	1,635,100	15,544,919	1,500,000	1,000,000	877,365	1,500,000	7,727,354	1,000	2,939,200	14
1,077,499 997,182	644,989 376,604	6,336,192 4,920,397	200,000 500,000	400,000 100,000	219,658 57,572	200,000 487,198	3,502,598 2,740,452	1,000	1,812,936 1,035,175	15 16
112,590	90,915	1,036,699	200,000	20,300		200,000	404,738		208,047	17
269,256					l	191,147				1
44,015 38,780	13,482 11,026				508	10,000 50,000	1			19 20
151,996 87,206 66,946 83,351 23,514 41,237 70,007 66,097 47,345 622,135 714,324 43,326 13,916 74,237 64,012 6,389	32,007 81,965 26,653 12,496 28,875 42,316 4,525 15,130 213,593 135,782 13,913 3,469 19,722 8,959	582,987 906,534 696,784 263,946 345,642 750,050 157,188 421,428 4,040,401 4,447,740 270,416 91,480 481,829 188,858	100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 60,000 500,000 50,000 25,000 50,000 25,000	328 75,000 55,000 7,000 10,000 32,500 100,000 125,112 10,000 10,000 10,000	10,750 11,682 21,162 228 195 7,458 2,523 66,415 1,100 491 7,089 705	90,000 100,000 35,000 24,000 49,930 60,000 500,000 25,000 38,800 6,250 24,250	258,533	1,000		24 25 26
100,005 104,389 58,673 462,761 29,854 240,152 256,996 207,006	!	355,291 $1,902,980$ $543,194$ $1,524,080$ $1,379,153$ $1,146,652$	30,000 100,000 100,000 200,000 100,000 100,000	5,600 155,000 75,000 15,000 27,500	18,638 40 25,535 4,240 1,515	12,500 16,470 30,000 100,000 100,000 200,000	1,390,435 303,685 969,218 985,957 913,786	1,000	137,910 39,469 54,329 176,455 5,601	40
209,729 147,489 272,932 55,896 100,428 83,802 26,545 40,095	50,584 40,923 36,615 40,183	1,032,500 $1,163,545$ $595,175$		$28,000 \\ 100,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 100,000$	7,185 1,714 44,746 8,981 72,213 639	100,000 99,990 47,200 100,000 100,000 25,000 48,100	680,366	1,000 1,000 1,000	138,433	46 47 48 49
87,052	24,034	769,158	102,800	100,000	62,410	48,300		 		53
31,635 71,162 264,701	15,341 13,518 78,986	$166,916 \ 230,862 \ 2,021,361$	$25,000 \ 25,000 \ 300,000$	11,000 2,000 60,000	858	6,500 25,000 300,000	175,546	1,000	2,458 281,571	54 55 56
211,145 62,448 2,530,624 288,570 1,383,111 30,395	57,804 46,222 608,960 164,087 500,540	1,334,209 609,896 9,693,606 2,148,284 6,441,713	100,000 1,000,000 200,000 500,000	50,000 4,500 250,000 25,000 500,000	20,661 975 142,363 8,633 215,990	100,000 983,300 193,000 500,000	862,069 374,660 4,595,309 1,659,873 3,935,695		101,479 29,761 2,682,634 61,780 740,399	57 58 59 60 61
, 90,393	10,000	- 240, 190	• 50,000	10,000	4,020	49,000	121,240		• 0,000	102

## Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities

## CALIFORNIA—Continued.

				R	esources.	7
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
2	Salinas, First San Bernardino, Far- mers Exchange.	J. H. Menke A. L. Drew	C. J. Whisman James Patterson	\$489, 304 353, 309	\$25,000 102,906	\$101,975 151,740
3	San Bernardino, San Bernardino.	E. D. Roberts	W. S. Hooper	836, 947	110,000	177,902
4 5 6 7 8	San Diego, First San Diego, American San Diego, Merchants San Francisco, First San Francisco, American.	D. F. Garrettson Louis J. Wilde Ralph Granger Rudolph Spreckels. P. E. Bowles	F. J. Belcher, jr C. L. Williams W. R. Rogers J. K. Moffitt Geo, N. O'Brien	1, 103, 767 465, 475 1, 179, 822 12, 131, 684 3, 740, 489	202, 000 100, 000 100, 000 2, 004, 000 1, 876, 733	142,000 206,773 71,004 714,738 328,843
9	San Francisco, Anglo and London Paris.	Sig. Greenebaum	R. Altschul	15, 204, 026	2, 131, 350	1, 319, 342
10 11	San Francisco, Crocker. San Francisco, Mer- chants.	Wm. H. Crocker Lewis I. Cowgill	W. Gregg, jr L. M. MacDonald	13, 424, 177 983, 371	1, 050, 000 520, 250	1, 484, 079 284, 599
12	San Francisco, National Bank of the Pacific.	Clarence Grange	M. J. Hynes	254, 159	314,011	148, 818
13	San Francisco, San Francisco.	James K. Wilson		1 ' '	1,323,550	518 <b>, 1</b> 36
14 15	San Francisco, Seaboard San Francisco, Wells- Fargo-Nevada	R. J. Tyson Isaias W. Hellman.	J. E. Hall Frank B. King	648,769 17,961,394	259, 574 6, 728, 611	245, 529 4, 769, 953
16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24	San Francisco, Western. Sanger, First. San Jacinto, First. San Jose, First. San Luis Obispo, Union. San Mateo, National. San Pedro, First. Santa Ana, First. Santa Ana, Farmers and Merchants.	J. H. Spring D. S. Snodgrass A. G. Hubbard W. S. Clayton W. T. Summers G. F. Lyon W. A. Bonynge M. M. Crookshank W. A. Huff	Wm. C. Murdoch, jr W. M. Barr C. L. Emerson Paul Furst. T. W. Dibblee W. M. Roberts. Chas. Nicolai C. S. Crookshank. J. A. Turner.	116,398 192,190 1,516,908 131,183 22,000 127,773 986,392	6,500	25, 500 18, 318 667, 689 169, 134 14, 637 23, 938 192, 849
$\frac{25}{26}$	Santa Barbara, First Santa Barbara, Santa Barbara County.	R. B. Canfield C. A. Edwards	H. P. Lincoln J. M. Warren		104, 137 51, 600	
27 28 29	Santa Cruz, First Santa Maria, First Santa Monica, Mer- chants.	F. D. Baldwin Archibald McNeil Jas. H. Grigsby	T. G. McCreary Ernest H. Gibson Ehrman Grigsby	204, 181	104, 259 52, 031 52, 250	80, 211
30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44	Santa Paula, First Santa Rosa, Santa Rosa. Selma, First Sierra Madre, First South Pasadena, First. South Pasadena, First. Tulare, First. Upland, First. Visalia, First. Visalia, First. Visalia, National. Whittier, Whittier Woodland, First.	D. S. Snodgrass. Chas. S. Kersting. Paul Morris Jonathan S. Dodge. F. D. Nicol. T. Nelson. Isaac C. Baxter. Felix W. Ewing. S. Mitchell. Clarence M. Smith. A. Hadley J. Allen Osman.	Jas. H. Hough W. E. Dunlap A. E. Huntington. Edgar W. Carne C. M. Griffith L. C. Hyde Ralph McNees A. C. Johnson.	655, 277 376, 535 52, 641 431, 974 148, 349 526, 849 237, 572 75, 946 390, 980 473, 637 718, 162 243, 019 270, 858	26, 050 62, 500 26, 310 80, 500 26, 000 10, 350 127, 500 57, 500 103, 314 103, 500	14, 935 196, 331; 31, 335, 251, 693 15, 694 45, 142 65, 758 125, 888 78, 536 96, 372 140, 188

## COLORADO.

45	Akron, First	M B. Holland	A. Mitchell	\$101,078	\$6,617	\$5,633
46	Alamosa, Alamosa				6,578	15,889
47	Alamosa, American				103, 100	12,244
48	Arvada, First	G. H. Church	W. W. Pickett	83, 537	26,000	14, 100
49	Ault, First				10,000	10,936
50	Ault, Farmers			128, 127	10, 400	8,270
51	Berthoud, First				6, 477	5,247
52				200,359	50,000	4, 400
53	Boulder, First		Chas. H. Cheney		100,000	280,806
54	Boulder, Boulder			190,493	12,500	190, 022
55				240,671	30,000	189,596
56	Brighton, First				25,800	59, 207
57	Brush, First				25,000	25, 370
58	Brush, Stockmens	W. A. Cotton	F. E. Cotton	114,828	10,250	20,035

#### CALIFORNIA—Continued.

Resor	urces.		-		]	Liabilities				Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$149,145 47,486	\$43441 44,483	\$808,865 699,924	\$100,000 100,000	\$65,000 50,000	\$7,066 402	\$23,480 100,000	\$610,678 449,522		\$2,641	1 2
203,027	64,417	1,392,293	100,000	100,000	103,463	100,000	884,812	\$1,000	103,018	8
451,536 156,546 256,967 2,877,192 2,260,872	115,064 76,123 97,006 2,300,321 667,500	2,014,367 1,004,917 1,704,799 20,027,935 8,874,437	150,000 100,000 100,000 3,000,000 1,000,000	50,000 225,000 1,500,000	10,472 16,805 395,981	100,000	$\begin{array}{c c} 660,054 \\ 1,244,214 \\ 7,948,319 \end{array}$		84,391 18,782 5,015,751	5
9,397,958	2,051,179	30,103,855	4,000,000	1,200,000	305,072	1,910,000	10,032,085		12,656,698	ę
4,941,423 386,691	1,812,935 172,457	22,712,614 2,347,368				950,075 486,220	10,984,610 1,003,813	29,995 1,000	7,357,997 290,951	10
39,149	23,338	779, 474	300,000		447	300,000	178,027	1,000		12
520, 204	387,816	5,064,208	1,000,000	250,000	140,872	999,120	1,968,898	100,000	605, 320	13
408, 365 9, 421, 321	112,798 3,023,045		250,000 6,000,000	42,000 3,500,000	35, 602 1, 395, 991	250,000 5,984,997	952, 619 13, 198, 249	100,000	144,814 11,725,087	14 15
345, 351 50, 693 30, 608 437, 290 57, 497 2, 945 56, 117 256, 768 65, 025	289, 317 6, 695 10, 017 103, 226 35, 162 16, 210 93, 058 49, 689	290,082 $3,066,413$ $496,076$ $52,332$ $286,538$	1,000,000 25,000 50,000 300,000 100,000 36,350 50,000 200,000 100,000	10,000 100,000 3,500 7,000 50,000	1,941 4,522 257,584 825 2,292 65,750	1,000,000 6,500 36,800 189,750 100,000 12,500 50,000 200,000 99,250	162, 345 188, 760 2, 173, 582 290, 392	1,000 1,000 1,000	44, 497 1, 359 3 483	17 18 19 20 21 22 23
127, 697 90, 524	60, 405 49, 773	929, 207 765, 232	100,000 100,000			100,000 48,150			13,265	28 26
94,364 41,703 24,862	17,034	395,160	100,000 50,000 50,000	10,000	4,022	50,000	$\begin{array}{c} 435,168 \\ 261,235 \\ 115,821 \end{array}$	 	7,106 19,903 22,305	28
72, 383 83, 875 96, 451 9, 036 64, 028 44, 482 776, 973 103, 542 83, 774 30, 845 95, 577 181, 632 67, 902 131, 036 63, 301	15, 447 26, 559 32, 569 5, 270 35, 000 16, 270 93, 294 35, 921 11, 193 22, 491 46, 003 49, 632 18, 038 23, 395 27, 671	266,746 1,729,309 418,729 226,405 637,574 791,105	75,000 150,000 50,000 25,000 60,000 25,000 25,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 50,000	46,000 100,000 500 27,000 6,250 200,000 1,000 16,000 100,000 20,000	3,746 11,907 363 4,608 3,034 114,341 1,906 1,885 5,124 920 21,809 3,056 10,196	150,000 49,950 25,000 60,000 25,000 74,800 25,000 10,000 100,000 49,200 100,000	348, 723 569, 505 381, 075 57, 071 633, 706 192, 211 1, 114, 844 341, 823 188, 523 287, 832 504, 574 666, 566 281, 889 429, 580 149, 473	1,000	7, 209 111, 219 43, 198 4, 519 15, 251 25, 328 128, 618 75, 611 47, 887 23, 700 9, 201	30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40 41 42 43 44

#### COLORADO.

T .									_
\$28,702	<b>\$</b> 6,519	\$148,549	\$25,000	\$5,000	\$2,743	\$6,250	\$109,556		45
39,336	8,244	151,513	25,000	2,000	1,333	6,250	113,930		46
254, 551	37,848	779,258	100,000	20,000	2,046	90,000	557,606 \$1,000		47
39,525	6,460	169,622	25,000	2 500	2,435	25,000	110, 327		48
7,094	5,125	90,266	25,000.		952	10,000	54, 316		
7,971	8,248	163,016	35,000	3,000	1.443	10,000	103,573		
16,614	3,152 $10,341$	78,317	25,000		$\frac{608}{7,495}$	5,950	45, 481		
24,318	10,341	289,418	50,000	10,000	7,495	50,000	160,963		
214,842	43,395	950,389	100,000	20,000	26,124	100,000	685,747		53
90, 521	26,040	509, 576	50,000	40,000	19,642	12,500	385,632		
313,216	51,772	825, 255	50,000	100,000	34, 459	30,000	602,866		
31,466	11,910	250,922	25,000	2,000	4,371	25,000	193,979	572	56
28,733	13, 641	234,560	25,000	20,000	2,475	25,000	162,085		
17,113	8, 307	170,533	35,000	3,200	775	10,000	97,961		

## Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities

#### COLORADO—Continued.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3	Buena Vista, First Canon City, First Canon City, Fremont County.	A. C. Wallace A. E. Carlton Magdalene S. Reynolds.	J. M. Bonney A. J. Turner George F. Rocka- fellow.	\$48,306 176,220 443,578	\$10,000 50,000 73,143	\$33,129 54,143 74,303
4 5 6	Carbondale, First Castle Rock, First Central City, First, of	W. M. Dinkel Chas. Hy. Ellis John C. Jenkins	D. W. Shores Th. Christensen H. H. Lake	55, 585 101, 053 142, 590	12,904 6,500 25,000	5, 514 28, 945 278, 243
7	Douglas County. Central City, Rocky Mountain.	Hal Sayre	H. G. Shuck	197,410	15,000	121,776
8 9 10	Colorado City, First Colorado Springs, First. Colorado Springs, Colo-	Earl C. Heinly J. A. Hayes S. D. McCracken	W. N. Armstrong A. Sutton W. R. Armstrong	167,694 1,537,512 310,398	50,000 210,000 103,248	10, 915 438, 587 17, 063
11	rado Springs. Colorado Springs, El Paso.	Wm. S. Jackson	H. R. Eldridge	1,404,583	200,000	19,175
12	Colorado Springs, Ex- change.	A. G. Sharp	S. J. Giles	1,382,123	201,000	1,619,027
13 14	Cortez, First Cortez, Montezuma Valley.	H. M. Guillet W. H. Ostenberg	C. H. Rudy G. O. Harrison	55, 625 100, 837	10,400 10,350	6, 982 20, 936
15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26	Cripple Creek, First. Delta, First. Delta, Delta. Denver, First. Denver, Capitol Denver, Colorado Denver, Colorado Denver, Denver Denver, United States. Durango, First Eads, First. Eagle, First of Eagle	A. E. Carlton A. H. Stockham Gordon Jones D. H. Moffat M. D. Thatcher B. F. Salzer C. B. Kountze J. A. Thatcher Gordon Jones A. P. Camp J. H. Slater J. H. Fesler	J. de Longchamps. W. G. Hillman. H. H. Wolbert. F. G. Moffat. G. E. Armstrong. W. H. Trask. W. B. Berger J. C. Mitchell. W. B. Morrison. Wm. P. Vaile. S. R. Clark. Louis Schwarz.	6,068,377 4,931,425 2,692,307	60,000 35,100 51,000 1,400,000 50,500 900,000 854,896 464,000 180,250 7,463 10,000	274, 910 26, 751 57, 612 3, 960, 171 370, 488 63, 253 4, 344, 495 1, 647, 374 777, 232 157, 165 1, 860 37
27 28 29 30 31 32	County. Eaton, First. Eaton, Eaton. Elizabeth, First Florence, First. Fort Collins, First Fort Collins, Fort Col-	A. C. Adams J. A. Johnston Lee Ramsey M. D. Thatcher F. C. Avery James A. Brown	F. L. Weller W. H. Barber B. U. Jamison W. E. Mitchell W. C. Le Master G. A. Webb	93,580 105,259	12,500 10,000 26,000 31,540 104,335 101,668	11,180 34,520 25,174 73,207 37,189
33	lins. Fort Collins, Poudre Valley.	N. C. Alford	Chas. H. Sheldon	813,890	154, 500	15, 570
$\frac{34}{35}$	Fort Morgan, First Fort Morgan, Morgan County.	J. P. Curry M. L. More	A. M. Johnson J. H. Roediger	302, 634 213, 346	$102,000 \\ 52,110$	20, 183 31, 290
36 37 38 39	Fountain, FirstFowler, FirstFruita, FirstGlenwood Springs,	Wm. Holmes J. S. Solseth W. A. Lockett J. H. Devereux	Sam Frasier Carl Thos. Bauer I. H. Whittemore C. C. Parks	67,867 44,068	26, 150 8, 717 25, 600 50, 000	3,600 6,909 3,149 28,990
40	First. Glenwood Springs, Cit-	B. T. Napier	G. H. Bell	138,715	51,440	20,006
41 42 43	izens. Golden, Woods-Rubey Granada, First Grand Junction, Grand	W. S. Woods S. C. Gregory W. J. Moyer	J. L. Mayfield	188,026 79,572 472,115	52,000 13,001 113,750	95, 465 6, 946 29, 985
44	Valley. Grand Junction, Mesa	Orson Adams	W. Rex Graham	424,686	101,500	107,345
45 46 47 48 49 50	County. Greeley, First. Greeley, Greeley. Greeley, Union. Gunnison, First. Holly, First. Holyoke, First.	J. L. Brush W. H. Farr	C. T. Neill E. J. Decker W. W. McKee J. B. Harden	465,099 338,572	12,500	13,970
51 52 53 54	Hotchkiss, First	W. L. Savage Gordon Jones Wm. L. Bush C. S. Birkins	D. W. Thomas E. I. Thompson F. E. Angove	142,099 178,201	25,750 30,500 12,500	39,300
55 56 57 58	Johnstown, First Julesburg, First Lafayette, First	T. M. Callahan C. F. Parker Geo. E. Bermont R. W. Patterson	E. D. Hamilton E. H. Castle	114, 321 62, 875	25,789 25,833	4,000 24,676 7,070 17,225

## COLORADO—Continued.

Resor	irces.				Liabilities.					
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$106,135 36,681 285,211	\$16,459 15,484 46,605	\$213,029 332,528 922,840	\$25,000 50,000 100,000	2,500	\$931 5,517	\$10,000 50,000 69,000	\$176,833 229,097 728,996		\$11,829	1 2 3
22,055 41,159 66,676	7,894 9,262 44,911	103, 952 186, 919 557, 420	25,000 25,000 50,000	1,000 3,500 50,000	751 246 604	6,250	64,701 151,923 432,316	 		4 5 6
35,088	29,653	398, 927	60,000	20,000	1,857	15,000	302,070	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		7
50,109 1,167,045 134,159	19, 347 282, 264 32, 859	298, 065 3, 635, 408 597, 727	50,000 200,000 100,000	300,000	111,840	198,000	2,464,170	\$1,000	1,000 360,398 59,654	9
1,023,012	214,862	2,861,632	200,000	100,000	127,095	200,000	2,057,177		177,360	11
1,410,305	282,458	4,894,913	300,000	200,000	15,558	200,000	3,846,732	1,000	331,625	12
4, 422 15, 348	1,938 7,103		25,000 30,000	7,500	3,482	10,000	29,897 75,685		10,000 27,907	14
243, 472 71, 001 66, 641 10, 079, 415 1,117, 393 411, 500 4, 191, 823 4, 033, 821 1, 740, 356 473, 502 43, 232 43, 818	95, 367 24, 623 24, 767 2, 969, 500 335, 699 347, 956 2, 413, 422 1, 151, 087 565, 164 137, 363 6, 320 6, 989	1,098,637 411,712 426,971 25,151,709 3,852,098 2,253,944 17,918,117 12,618,603 6,239,059 1,555,603 137,180 166,697	50,000 50,000 1,000,000 200,000 500,000 500,000 500,000 350,000 25,000 25,000	200,000 225,000 30,000 650,000 775,000 150,000 25,000 5,000		50,000 34,500 50,000 1,000,000 50,000 497,000 500,000 349,995 100,000 6,260 10,000			61, 159 5, 475 9, 990 6, 661, 228 1, 131, 266 584, 032 2, 912, 261 2, 535, 724 1, 698, 308 155, 340	
15, 857 14, 824 25, 281 122, 330 114, 682 111, 536	12, 403 5, 844 6, 384 25, 695 39, 934 23, 448	301, 724 124, 248 197, 444 403, 013 914, 097 494, 187	50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 100, 000 100, 000	11,000 1,000 5,000 10,000 100,000 30,000	1,685 1,300 2,892 36,701	12,500 10,000 25,000 31,000 98,700 100,000	178, 840 86, 564 140, 922 308, 971 490, 506 259, 406	1,006	48,000 222 150 87,187 2,458	27 28 29 30 31 32
256, 241	65, 080	1, 305, 281	150,000	90,000	12, 523	147,700		<b>-</b>		1
125, 921 92, 720	22, 061 15, 915	572, 799 405, 381	100,000 50,000	20,000 50,000	14, 369 20, 557	100, 000 50, 000	318, 258 233, 291	1,000	20, 171 533	34 35
15, 668 18, 433 22, 165 215, 937	4, 016 3, 950 4, 407 28, 098	104, 531 105, 876 99, 389 729, 126	25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000	1,800 5,000 1,500 25,000	1,722 3,027 119 133,819	25,000 8,250 25,000 49,300	51,009 64,599 47,770 427,568		43, 439	36 37 38 39
57,147	13, 806	281,114	50,000	10,000	2,599	50,000		!   <b></b>		40
169, 884 10, 632 145, 737	20, 800 3, 177 43, 896	526, 175 113, 331 805, 483	50, 000 25, 000 100, 000	40,000 5,000 20,000	6, 041 1, 221 10, 471	50, 000 12, 500 100, 000	366, 942 41, 999 516, 801	1,000 1,000	12, 192 27, 611 57, 211	42
159, 265	35, 881	828, 677	100,000	20,000	5, 421	160,000				44
101,718 104,785 45,595 177,406 34,001 22,361	60, 057 41, 389 25, 198 29, 164 9, 292 10, 920	1, 036, 911 772, 884 451, 978 534, 410 217, 871 226, 201	100,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	100,000 20,000 38,000 20,000 5,000 4,000	57, 496 35, 151 5, 966 12, 434 3, 804 2, 350	50,000 14,500			55, 203 9, 247 1, 856 94	45 46 47 48 49 50
18, 623 19, 504 72, 248 28, 912	6, 630 10, 913 23, 064 8, 895	150, 094 219, 182 481, 218 223, 535	25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000	7,500 10,000 50,000 17,500	523 2, 736 5, 833 2, 385	23, 700 25, 000 30, 500 11, 550	156, 446 320, 948		379 23, 937 2, 908	52 53
16, 979 55, 587 3, 462 169, 002	7, 458 13, 514 4, 486 28, 679	156, 800 233, 887 103, 726 619, 900	25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000	5,000 5,000 50,000	3,360 5,390 870 <b>34,4</b> 67	25, 000 24, 200 24, 200 49, 300	98, 441 165, 188 43, 603 426, 252		9, 109 10, 053 9, 878	57

#### COLORADO—Continued.

				F	Resources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts,and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1234456789910112233445156789920122332445252678930331	Lamar, First Lamar, Lamar Las Animas, First Leadville, American Leadville, Carbonate Littleton, First Longmont, Farmers Longmont, Farmers Longmont, First Loveland, First Loveland, Loveland Meeker, First. Montrose, First Montrose, First Montrose, First Montrose, First Montrose, First Montrose, First Palisades, Palisades Paonia, First Platteville, First Platteville, First Platteville, Pirst Platteville, Pirst Roeky Ford, First Roeky Ford, Ford Salida, First Salida, First Salida, Commercial Salida, Merchants Sedgwick, First Silverton, First. Silverton, Silverton Silverton, Silverton Silverton, Silverton Silverton, Silverton Silverton, Silverton Silverton, Silverton	C. C. Parks H. H. A. Abbott T. B. Townsend M. D. Thatcher A. F. Enyart J. L. Oliver E. R. Morgan J. F. Dawson J. M. Kutch M. D. Thatcher Geo. H. Williams B. B. Brown Geo. E. Harris J. R. Cunningham F. Y. Hauck Robt. Preston D. P. Cook Jas. J. McKenna R. T. McGrew M. D. Thatcher Geo. H. Williams	W. C. Gould. L. F. Adams. John W. Moore. H. D. Leonard. J. R. C. Tyler. Casper Broemmel. W. L. McCaslin. John E. Hill. W. A. Thompson. A. V. Benson. L. B. Walbridge. M. Brady. E. L. Osborn. Geo. O. Gilbert. T. Ed Downey. C. E. Walker. A. L. Binford. John Jepson. W. A. Sutphin. R. F. Lytle. L. A. Winston. Chas. E. Saxton. W. H. Haley. G. H. Harris. W. B. Mandeville. H. Preston. E. W. Erdlen. D. H. Craig. C. B. McKinstry. Jno. H. Werkhelser. Guy L. V. Emerson.	126, 988 170, 779 338, 388 167, 196 68, 093 102, 873 44, 191 39, 723 2, 153, 765 774, 798 332, 677 112, 787 240, 307 142, 280 181, 445 95, 065 131, 463 146, 396 86, 149	\$12,500 12,500 28,200 100,000 226,000 25,850 50,001 52,078 50,750 103,632 10,000 15,000 12,50	2, 704 7, 290 28, 239 12, 203 5, 446 11, 628 16, 436 4, 776 22, 009 2, 452, 430 106, 131 314, 484 6, 850 21, 067 8, 888 149, 486 57, 013 10, 380 129, 838 5, 000
32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	Steamboat Springs, First Sterling, First Sterling, Farmers. Sterling, Logan County. Telluride, First. Trinidad, First. Trinidad, Trinidad. Walsenburg, First. Wellington, First.	Geo. A. Henderson. A. G. Sherwin E. M. Gillett L. L. Nunn M. D. Thatcher E. D. Wright Fred O. Roof	A. H. Poppen. E. M. Kelsey. D. A. Bartholow W. F. Miles. I. E. Brown. J. C. Hudelson W. R. Chapman. R. L. Snodgrass. John S. Cusack.	55, 677 434, 444 32, 955 352, 498 167, 973 1, 269, 680 347, 680 334, 352 111, 483	10,500 50,727 12,721 75,000 25,000 140,000 100,000 40,800	15, 918 43, 499 16, 060 48, 101 90, 747 239, 883 131, 095 45, 895 10, 733
41 42 43	Windsor, First	Harrison Teller R. S. Dickey M. B. Holland	Wesley Staley J. N. Akey. P. J. Sullivan	134,712	15, 225 6, 507 7, 865	9, 320 4, 398 8, 721

## CONNECTICUT.

				······		
44	Ansonia, Ansonia	Charles H. Pine	Frederick M. Drew.	<b>\$</b> 392, 471	\$50,000	
45	Bridgeport, First	Charles G. Sanford.	O. H. Brothwell	1,595,407	605,850	1,460,500
46	Bridgeport, City	Frank Miller	Charles E. Hough	1,381,685	275,000	378,718
47	Bridgeport, Connecti-	S. W. Baldwin	L. B. Powe	1,121,536	343, 172	749,754
	cut.					l l
48	Bridgeport, Pequon-	Peter W. Wren	Frederick W. Hall	721,042	152,594	506, 173
	nock.		3F T DIM	400 400	400 000	00 000
49	Bristol, Bristol		M. L. Tiffany	466, 429		
50	Canaan, Canaan		George Roger	92,534	13,074	
51	Clinton, Clinton		E. E. Post	74,405	75,000	
52	Danbury, City	A. N. Wildman	M. H. Griffing	530,075	267,950	182, 198
53	Danbury, Danbury	T. C. Millard	G. H. Williams	651,908	218,000	250, 916
54	Danielson, Windham	J. A. Atwood	N. D. Prince	240, 135	51,000	132, 969
	County.			· '	ŕ	· '
55	Deep River, Deep River	H. J. Brooks	R. L. Selden	319,853	51,500	65,186
56	Derby, Birmingham	C. H. Nettleton	C. E. Clark	927,063	233,000	319,580
57	East Haddam, N. B. of	A. E. Purple	E. N. Peck	72,231	51,400	
٠.	New England.	12. 25. 2 di.p.		,	,	,
58	Essex, Essex	C. G. Chenev	H. B. Barnes	54,949	26,000	44,585
59	Falls Village, National	Edwin W. Spurr	Dwight E. Dean	149,340	50,000	53,300
	Iron.			· 1	•	
60	Greenwich, Greenwich	Oliver D. Mead	R. M. Wilcox	435,738	52,000	159,716
61	Guilford, Guilford	C. Stowe Spencer	Chas. Griswold	68,566	12,500	42,098
62	Hartford, First		Charles D. Riley	3,098,917	301,000	
63	Hartford, Ætna	Alfred Spencer, jr	W. D. Morgan	2,889,958		
64	Hartford, American	J. H. King	W. J. Dixon			
01	mainoru, American	A. 17. 17178	W. S. DIAUH	2,020,012	010,000	00,011

#### COLORADO—Continued.

Resor	irces.				I	iabilities.			
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	liabilities.
\$112, 008 61, 284 71, 249 236, 160 611, 007 28, 815 156, 757 22, 940 19, 973 111, 412 31, 391 39, 730 202, 070 142, 337 25, 779 31, 531 26, 273 3, 3, 344 1, 951, 264 1, 951,	13, 343 17, 869 52, 272 440, 122 14, 255 39, 008 9, 984 10, 594 24, 091 6, 757 12, 295 39, 265 27, 475 7, 155 8, 633 6, 914	300, 747 316, 520 735, 998 2, 420, 024 270, 745, 184 265, 953 274, 814 626, 311 177, 820 236, 544 782, 962 364, 211 116, 899 140, 775 164, 797 67, 142 105, 94 1, 75, 88, 837 1, 481, 292 1, 020, 173	50, 000 100, 000 100, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 26, 000 26, 000 27, 000 28, 000	3, 000 20, 000 20, 000 20, 000 10, 000 50, 000 5, 000 30, 000 6, 000 2, 000 5, 000 5, 000 5, 000 5, 000 5, 000 5, 000	2, 896 677 1, 712 17, 375 2, 454 21, 081 2, 570 4, 657 17, 188 5, 904 1, 368 12, 815 3, 106 968 110 552 7, 683 9, 234 9, 418	\$12,000 12,500 27,500 98,500 100,000 25,000 49,400 49,200 49,200 49,500 10,000 15,000 12,500 12,500 6,225 6,245 98,500 12,500 6,225 8,500 80,800 80,800 80,000	\$265, 925 220, 743 238, 342 200, 741 2, 145, 730 208, 277 574, 578 151, 094 150, 857 380, 628 105, 918 267, 468 76, 119 88, 307, 115, 986 24, 090 69, 734 3, 981, 750 845, 000 692, 714	\$1,000 50,000 78,353 1,000	\$6, 013 11, 608 15, 047 35, 922 125 8, 089 15, 000 10, 000 15, 075 16, 612 3, 639 6, 201 5, 000 2, 622, 550 377, 258 88, 041 16, 776 40, 000 25, 000
19, 922 32, 413 110, 806	17, 399 7, 733 36, 020	313, 695 217, 089 490, 257	60, 000 50, 000 50, 000	4,300 3,000 50,000	2, 321 2, 422 15, 344		192, 074 111, 671 362, 413		40,000 25,000
56, 359 52, 583 10, 370 151, 054 91, 219 26, 618 83, 332 35, 792 36, 395 198, 012	26, 496 19, 903 4, 875 30, 208 13, 392 7, 735 22, 656 2, 349 20, 723 28, 546	238, 776 125, 241 470, 406 221, 650 116, 448 634, 658 99, 877 532, 717 510, 278	25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000 47, 300 50, 000 75, 000	2,000 10,000 4,000 1,500 10,000 37,000 15,000	1, 309 1, 898 626 716 720 3, 614	12,500 25,000 13,000 25,000 10,000 49,400 12,500 50,000 23,700	349, 695 386, 366	25,000	10,606 680 4,194 24,958 17,550 20,567
724, 769 342, 599 217, 190 15, 889 13, 344 8, 502 37, 581	169, 922 65, 361 31, 501 4, 057 7, 169 2, 714 8, 460	2, 544, 253 986, 735 643, 938 182, 962 179, 770 96, 364	200, 000 100, 000 60, 000 40, 000 40, 000 25, 000	50, 000 20, 000 30, 000 2, 000 10, 000	30, 233 14, 811 9, 257 1, 275 3, 066	140,000 100,000 15,000 40,000 15,000 6,250			

## CONNECTICUT.

	\$168, 613 705, 457 338, 441 261, 772	\$69,667 158,453 145,020 62,450	\$1,007,001 4,525,667 2,518,864 2,538,684	\$200,000 500,000 250,000 332,100	\$100,000 500,000 250,000 100,000	\$78, 761 107, 762 129, 838 221, 581	\$50,000 453,200 239,000 332,000	\$554, 873 2, 792, 996 1, 562, 308 1, 534, 160	\$72,346 25,201	\$23, 368 99, 363 62, 518 18, 843	2 45 3 46
l	230, 330	87, 145	1, 697, 284	200,000	100,000	69, 540	150,000	1, 136, 424		41,322	48
	134, 778 16, 834 39, 403 82, 997 147, 664 47, 647	64, 286 13, 182 12, 697 35, 434 79, 275 19, 097	299, 505 1, 098, 654 1, 347, 763	100,000 50,000 75,000 250,000 218,000 50,000	70,000 7,500 25,000 50,000 82,000 10,000	41, 809 1, 574 7, 292 72, 961 85, 619 13, 478	98, 800 12, 500 75, 000 250, 000 214, 900 48, 900	528, 223 112, 837 117, 213 442, 966 684, 881 346, 777	••••••	24, 660 1, 082 32, 727 62, 363 20, 693	50 51 52 53
	27, 616 194, 769 48, 145	11, 026 85, 800 12, 069		150,000 300,000 50,000	50,000 200,000 5,000	33, 271 78, 804 4, 691	50,000 226,410 48,800	126, 111		150, 249 10, 935	57
	$23,368 \ 31,622$	5, 283 10, 212	154, 185 294, 474	25, 000 100, 000	5, 000 35, 000	2,178 $3,932$	25,000 49,810	75, 219 94, 203		21,788 $11,529$	
	152, 108 28, 153 780, 413 382, 860 206, 124	30, 947 7, 336 218, 000 190, 425 119, 799	158, 653 4, 661, 330 4, 265, 770	200, 000 25, 000 650, 000 525, 000 600, 000	100,000 10,500 350,000 525,000 300,000	11, 110 700 81, 878 267, 727 109, 565	50,000 12,500 295,800 524,000 499,997	431, 774 96, 574 2, 887, 311 2, 196, 270 1, 708, 614	1,000	37, 626 13, 381 395, 341 227, 773 52, 836	61 62 63

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES CONNECTICUT—Continued.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2	Hartford, Charter Oak Hartford, Farmers and Mechanics.	J. P. Taylor John G. Root	M. A. Andrews Wm. W. Smith	\$2,192,614 1,208,541	\$200,000 50,000	\$173,000 274,061
3 4	Hartford, Hartford Hartford, National Ex-	H. W. Stevens E. C. Johnson	F. P. Furlong H. M. Sperry	3,490,854 1,739,969	750,000 500,000	659, 485 70, 000
5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12	change. Hartford, Phoenix. Litchfield, First. Meriden, First. Meriden, Home. Meriden, Meriden Meriden, Meriden Middletown, First. Middletown, Central. Middletown, Middlesex County.	F. L. Bunce. Geo. M. Woodruff Charles L. Rockwell A. Chamberlain. Geo. M. Clark Seth H. Butler. R. C. Markham James K. Guy	L. P. Broadhurst F. W. Humphrey Floyd Curtis J. S. Norton, jr W. M. Quested Edward G. Camp Howard H. Warner E. H. Wilkins	2, 962, 475 268, 751 388, 431 582, 709 266, 920 244, 204 336, 432 216, 593	50,000 100,000 201,000 401,000 200,000 50,000 153,000	516,565 17,037 1,017,200 601,598 184,085 197,750 160,759 173,032
13	Middletown, Middle- town.	E. K. Hubbard	Wm. H. Burrows	694,059	365,000	349,992
14 15 16 17	Mystic, Mystic River Naugatuck, Naugatuck. New Britain, New Brit- ain.	F. M. Manning George A. Lewis A. J. Sloper	Henry B. Noyes A. H. Dayton F. S. Chamberlain	125, 264 578, 789 1, 225, 435	$100,000 \\ 100,000 \\ 252,500$	180,017 475,741
	New Canaan, First	George F. Lock- wood.	Gardner Heath	189,386	103,500	57,242
18 19 20 21	New Haven, First New Haven, Second New Haven, Merchants. New Haven, National New Haven.	Pierce N. Welch Samuel Hemingway H. C. Warren Frank D. Trow- bridge.	Fred. B. Bunnell Chas. A. Sheldon H. V. Whipple Edward E. Mix	1,610,560 $1,428,874$ $1,289,765$ $965,247$	100,000 550,000 100,000 464,000	
22	New Haven, National Tradesmen's.	Warren A. Spald- ing.	Fredk. C. Burroughs.	1,316,222	200,000	316, 450
23	New Haven, New Haven County.	E. G. Stoddard	H. G. Redfield	1,444,400	250,000	533,011
24 25	New Haven, Yale New London, N. B. of	John T. Manson B. A. Armstrong	C. C. Barlow Wm. H. Reeves	1,648,924 723,667	$360,000 \\ 182,000$	$225,181 \ 401,333$
26	Commerce. New London, National Whaling.	В. А. Сорр	S. S. Hinkley	19,250	37,500	330, 661
27	New London, New Lon- don City.	William Belcher	F. E. Barker	354, 438	100,000	125, 125
28 29 30	New Milford, First Norwalk, Central	S. S. Green Geo. M. Holmes Edwin O. Keeler	E. J. Sturgis Wm. A. Curtis Lewis C. Green	395, 227 354, 123 625, 913	125,000 75,625 150,000	3,471
31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42	County. Norwalk, National. Norwich, First. Norwich, Merchants. Norwich, Thames. Norwich, Uncas. Plainville, First. Portland, First. Putnam, First. Ridgefield, First. Rockville, First. Rockville, Foxt. Southington, Southington,	E. Hill. Franklin S. Jerome. Costello Lippitt. Willis A. Briscoe. W. S. Allis. J. H. Trumbull. F. Gildersleeve. Charles H. Brown. Geo. M. Olcott. Geo. Talcott. A. Park Hammond. M. B. Willcox.	Jno. H. Sage G. H. Gilpatric A. V. Davis H. H. Larkum	249, 463 42, 499 75, 373 568, 452 142, 288 239, 608	244, 156 226, 462 100, 000 100, 000 25, 572 100, 000 25, 375 50, 000 50, 000 25, 800	$145,749 \\ 25,950 \\ 1,352,191 \\ 22,717 \\ 42,316 \\ 117,205 \\ 64,310 \\ 33,702 \\ 205,648 \\ 165,400$
43	South Norwalk, City	Edwin H. Mathew- son.	Wilfred Bodwell	378,089	101,150	211,440
44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54	Stafford Springs, First. Stamford, First. Stamford, Stamford. Stonington, First. Suffield, First. Thomaston, Thomaston Torrington, Brooks. Torrington, Torrington. Wallingford, First. Waterbury, Citizens. Waterbury, Manufacturers,	Cyril Johnson Harry Bell S. Merritt. Chas. P. Williams.	C. S. Fuller F. I. Roberts John N. Brooks	636, 524 753, 914 66, 016 207, 784 127, 888 331, 377 525, 967 337, 217 985, 893 1, 270, 654	100,000	437, 645 488, 780 236, 287 91, 700 12, 700 65, 000 303, 358 86, 709 163, 600 82, 500
55 56 57 58 59	Waterbury, Waterbury. Westport, First. Willimantic, Windham. Winsted, First. Winsted, Hurlbut	James S. Elton B. L. Woodworth Guilford Smith David Strong Rufus E. Holmes	A. J. Blakesley C. P. Harris H. C. Lathrop. Frank D. Hallett Wm. H. Phelps	137,258	100,000 90,000 101,000 30,340 200,000	$\begin{array}{c} 422,801 \\ 22,834 \end{array}$

## CONNECTICUT—Continued.

Resou	irces.				]	Liabilities	•			
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$212,858 123,569	\$126, <b>4</b> 32 92, 405	\$2,904, <b>904</b> 1,748,576	\$500,000 500,000	\$100,000 100,000	\$276, 996 89, 887	\$151,500 49,698	\$1,691,770 889,045	<b>\$</b> 57, 296	\$127,342 119,946	1 2
547, 469 336, 587	$222,500 \ 65,347$	5, 670, 308 2, 711, 903	1, 200, 000 500, 000	600,000 250,000	348, 705 73, 617	750,000 493,830	1, 264, 996		129,460	4
343, 638 74, 176 165, 125 169, 504 84, 701 91, 130 82, 515 77, 013	143, 280 22, 031 62, 125 49, 524 50, 111 22, 866 18, 468 17, 512	4,015,958 481,995 1,833,881 1,804,335 785,817 605,950 751,174 637,150	200, 000 400, 000	300,000	137, 961 2, 313 56, 678 44, 866 17, 269 14, 633 18, 307 3, 820	48,000 99,500 195,600 389,900 200,000 50,000 148,300 146,400	232, 809 939, 169 642, 733 261, 458 300, 119 384, 343	1,000 1,000	66, 596 27, 373 141, 434 205, 836 32, 090 1, 200 20, 224 61, 536	5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12
360, 918	48, 544	1, 818, 513	369, 300	200,000	57, 243	350, 560		<b></b>		13
143, 444 111, 489 174, 053	35, 669 33, 066 91, 716	584, 394 823, 344 2, 219, 445	100,000	150,000	99, 119 11, 352 83, 559	97, 400 100, 000 243, 750	229, 583 404, 897 1, 348, 290		38, 293 57, 093 33, 846	14 15 16
60, 948	22, 332	433, 408	100,000	20,000	15, 688	95, 472	184, 637		17,612	17
474, 194 710, 102 338, 256 672, 396	118, 559 176, 517 70, 848 127, 571	3,645,413	500,000 350,000	250,000 500,000 150,000 203,000	48,583	473,600	1,989,915 1,242,113		152,272	19
319, 785	122,020	, ,	•			,		ł	i	
557, 380	131, 489			-			1,868,535			1
475, 738 266, 788	113, 805 88, 854	2, 823, 648 1, 662, 642				359,000 155,700	1, 412, 548 817, 209	1,000 24,999	263, 735 64, 013	24 25
83, 100	14,058	484, 569	150,000	40,000	173, 831	35, 700	77, 861	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	7, 177	26
107, 252	38, 236	725, 051	100,000	50,000	14, 134	100,000	449, 757		11, 160	27
65, 211 84, 197 143, 093	33, 053 26, 190 46, 169	839, 206 543, 606 1, 224, 557	100,000	75,000 20,000 50,000	20,239	124, 100 72, 180 145, 800	433, 300 321, 032 789, 989		52, 991 10, 155 2, 982	28 29 30
81,394 166,589 104,133 553,626 15,890 39,230 57,149 20,239 52,640 28,786 50,516 29,134	25, 174 44, 665 22, 119 168, 610 23, 793 6, 470 2, 864 33, 640 15, 505 18, 820 43, 953 14, 134	522, 992 3, 608, 737 415, 363 156, 087 362, 591 836, 641 269, 510 542, 862 653, 983	$\begin{array}{c} 1,000,000\\ 100,000\\ 25,000\\ 100,000\\ 150,000\\ 25,000\\ 200,000\\ 200,000\\ \end{array}$	60,000 25,000 600,000 20,000 2,5000 60,000 25,000 40,000 50,000	28, 782 17, 011 238, 966 5, 462 1, 584 22, 124 23, 775 3, 130 20, 338 50, 915	94,600 94,600 25,000 96,500 149,000 25,000 49,000	461, 555 254, 758 1, 251, 689 184, 001	1,000	26, 923 388, 083 11, 302	32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41
70, 502	35, 940	797, 121	100,000	100,000	20, 330	97, 500	I		i	43
109, 183 307, 702 322, 845 58, 417 48, 135 41, 577 326, 461 95, 456 71, 197 158, 507 235, 657	35, 277 55, 701 59, 148 10, 055 23, 673 6, 797 95, 170 54, 895 19, 681 55, 854 83, 818	1,637,572 2,029,687	200, 000 400, 000 200, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 150, 000 300, 000	100,000 150,000 67,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 30,000 100,000	158, 081 64, 885 4, 067 54, 681 12, 215 66, 635 23, 515 29, 591 42, 194	200,000 400,000	807, 356 277, 782 649, 046	1,000		
445, 004 30, 693 136, 113 75, 256 166, 389	165 750	2,571,588 408,206 1,071,112	500,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 205,000	60,000 100,000 20,000	105,715 28,362 31,956 3,916		123,957 $735,320$ $116,966$	1,000	142,652 9,787	55 57 57 57

				J.	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
$^{1}_{2}$	Dagsboro, First Delaware City, Dela-	R. D. Lingo Henry Cleaver	W. B. Chandler F. McIntire	\$78,955 82,905	\$13,274 46,000	
3 4 5 6 7 8	ware City. Delmar, First Dover, First Felton, First Frankford, First Frederica, First Georgetown, First	F. L. Hardesty Everett Hickman Thomas V. Cahall Landreth L. Lay-	J. H. Whitaker C. R. Davis J. W. Townsend	252, 621 32, 243 53, 674 15, 285	10, 250 50, 000 25, 900 19, 014 25, 600 15, 800	195, 025 26, 044 23, 120 53, 397
9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17	Harrington, First Laurel, Peoples Lewes, Lewes Middletown, Citizens Middletown, Peoples Milford, First Newark, National Newport, Newport Odessa, New Castle	Daniel Short John F. Sippel Joseph Biggs Geo. M. D. Hart R. H. Williams J. Wilkins Cooch	E. E. Wootten. James T. Lank. John S. Crouch. G. D. Kelley. J. B. Smith H. E. Vinsinger. J. Perkins Groome.	142, 292 201, 642 303, 040 199, 502 306, 705 255, 978 148, 005	12,500 10,250 53,194 80,000 51,000 60,000 33,380 75,000 75,000	28, 628 43, 421 31, 392 63, 601 14, 462 406, 544 91, 399 7, 244 60, 832
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25	County. Seaford, First	James J. Ross W. R. McCabe	Henry Bush H. P. Rumford	311, 152 139, 718 146, 020 171, 486 212, 578 1, 425, 449 553, 645 609, 854	50,000 12,964 52,000 20,600 101,750 100,000 207,312 102,243	123, 400 5, 637 73, 149 107, 737 211, 391 416, 532 83, 557 324, 495
26	Wilmington, N. B. of Wilmington and Brandywine.	George S. Capelle		1,495,596	153,000	181,455
27 28	Wilmington, Union Wyoming, First		J. Chester Gibson S. H. Chambers	1,506,766 6,469	105,000 18,256	615, 161 20, 077

#### DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA.

	<del></del>					
29	Washington, Second			\$1,097,089	<b>\$</b> 593,639	
30	Washington, American.			1,659,464	569, 520	
31	Washington, Columbia.	Albert F. Fox	Clarence Corson	1,225,751	308,000	521.740
32	Washington, Commer-	Frederick C. Ste-		2,497,811	573, 400	
02	cial.	vens.			· ' !	·
33	Washington, Farmers	S. Thomas Brown	C. W. Edmonston	811,345	300,000	519, 150
00	and Mechanics of Georgetown.	St 2101143 210 (1111)	0 Zamozzova	011,013	000,000	520,250
		TO 4 TTT-11	17 - 10 0-11	004 400	150 515	005 410
34	Washington, Lincoln	R. A. Walker	Albert S. Gatley	604,496		
35	Washington, N. B. of		A. B. Ruff	3,742,260	1,080,800	820, 254
		ment.				
36	Washington, National Capital.	Thomas W. Smith.	Henry H. McKee	546, 455	70,000	661,309
37	Washington, National	E. Quincy Smith	Edw. S. Munford	1,136,346	311,375	126,844
31	City.	E. Quincy Simin	Edw. S. Muniord	1, 130, 340	311,373	120, 644
38	Washington, National	George W. White	George O. Walson	1,922,237	802 740	1,430,539
33	Metropolitan.	Ŭ	· ·			<i>′</i> ′ ′
39	Washington, Riggs	Charles C. Glover	Henry H. Flather	6, 427, 466	1,064,500	2,636,472
**		V		-,,		_,

#### DELAWARE.

Resou	urces.				I	iabilities.				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$10,347 22,929				\$2,500 30,000		\$12,750 42,200	\$69,154 140,275		\$2,990	1 2
14,780 30,878 6,058 9,481 27,286 25,752	$33,090 \ 2,516 \ 3,356$	92,761 108,645	50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	50,000 1,250 1,700 12,900	42,797 253 1,293 7,375	25,000 18,250 25,000	82,586 320,100 41,229 61,609 161,205 158,628		2,316 48,717 29 793 424 4,624	5 6 7
31,570 35,756 16,896 24,261 22,684 86,358 39,147 21,896 19,091	12,882 10,796 29,984 20,310 41,014 22,065	244, 601 313, 920 500, 886 307, 958 900, 621 441, 969 261, 248	35,000 50,000 80,000 80,000 60,800 50,000 75,000	17,500 8,500 50,000 30,000 120,000 44,000 40,000	1,571 2,248 23,038 10,782 49,418 3,028 3,316	10,000 50,000 80,000 51,000 55,700 31,900 73,485	178, 899 185, 995 258, 790 132, 694 607, 613 304, 776	\$1,000	1,631 16,177 9,059 3,484 7,090 8,262	10 11 12 13 14 15 16
169, 456 37, 392 36, 888 44, 934 52, 833 352, 691 125, 446 114, 778 261, 007	19, 400 11, 701 13, 129 18, 577 109, 516 46, 326 81, 620	215, 112 319, 758 357, 886 597, 129 2, 404, 188 1, 016, 286 1, 232, 990	50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 500,000 210,000 110,000	16,000 26,000 50,000 50,000 300,000 50,000 130,000	2,128 4,141 7,027 21,420 55,570 45,034 11,237	49,500 20,000 100,000 96,997 195,000 98,800	125, 104 181, 438 226, 846 318, 404 1, 241, 140 490, 836	<b></b>	9,379 8,682 4,013 7,305 161,755 25,416 15,052	19 20 21 22 23 24 25
533, 931 16, 356	$116,400 \\ 2,130$				132,530	100,000 18,000	1,719,196 19,885		322, 357 403	27 28

## DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA.

\$337,145 767,338 419,343 137,350	165,515 206,099		500,000 250,000	\$210,000 165,000 250,000 200,000	17,565 51,246	483, 950 250, 000	1,503,231		874, 110 212, 456	30 31
330, 568	177,065	2, 138, 128	252,000	252,000	149,692	246,800	1,070,529	128,000	39, 107	33
309, 611 897, 199	101,350 486,381	1,410,582 7,026,894		40,000 600,000	19,588 71,001	97, 900 1, 037, 700	912, 413 3, 432, 041		27, 682 324, 286	
158, 858	126, 432	1,563,054	200,000	200,000	27,891	67,650	836, 795	116,000	114,718	36
313,567	128, 254	2,016,386	300,000	85,000	18,522	245,000	798,588	110,000	<b>459</b> , 276	37
1,056,401	207, 419	5,509,336	800,000	<b>54</b> 0,856	56,046	790, 600	2,571,372	248,000	502, 460	38
2,103,199	824, 475	13,056,112	1,000,000	1,700,000	87,706	888, 497	6,790,730	644,000	1,945,179	39

#### FLORIDA.

				IR	lesources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 6 17 18 19 20 12 22 3 24 5 26 27 8 29 30 1 32 33 34 35 6 37 38 39	Alachua, First. Apalachicola, First. Arcadia, First. Arcadia, De Soto. Bartow, Polk County. Chipley, First. De Funiak Springs, First Fernandina, First. Gainesville, First. Gainesville, First. Gainesville, First. Jacksonville, First. Jacksonville, Atlantic. Jacksonville, Barnett. Jacksonville, Barnett. Jacksonville, First. Key West, First. Key West, First. Key West, First. Key West, First. May West, First. Live Oak, First. Mariana, First. Mariana, First. Mailton, First. Mailton, First. Mailton, First. Milton, First. Palatka, Putnam Pensacola, First. Pensacola, Gitizen. Pensacola, Citizen. Pensacola, Citizen. Perry, First. St. Augustine, First. St. Petersburg, First. St. Petersburg, First. Tallahassee, First. Tampa, First. Tampa, American. Tampa, Exchange.	J. N. Coombs. T. B. King. W. G. Welles. W. B. Swearinger. E. N. Dekle. W. H. Milton. Fred W. Hoyt. W. G. Langford. Jas. M. Graham T. W. Shands. E. N. Dekle. E. W. Lane. Bion H. Barnett. C. E. Garner. W. H. Greene. Geo. W. Allen. Geo. S. Wait. J. C. Sheffield. Cary A. Hardee. L. A. Fraleigh. M. L. Dekle. W. H. Spitzer. C. W. Lamar. G. E. Welch. W. K. Hyer, jr. C. W. Lamar. G. E. Welch. W. K. Hyer, jr. C. W. Lamar. J. S. Reese. S. H. Peacock. John H. Carter. Jno. T. Dismukes. J. G. Lewis. F. A. Wood. F. H. Rand. Geo. Lewis. F. A. Wood. F. H. Rand. Geo. Lewis. T. C. Taliaferro. M. W. Caruth.	Geo. L. Lowe E. M. Martin Palmer Rosemond. S. B. Connor. J. W. Wadsworth. W. H. Milton. Edward C. Romfh. S. J. Harvey. A. S. Willard. W. J. Forbes. M. E. Clark. R. M. Bushnell. J. W. Dorr. W. L. Weaver. S. E. Key. G. B. Lamar. T. A. Chancellor A. F. Thomasson F. T. Foster. Wm. C. Lewis R. J. Blunicker.	102, 349 119, 855 87, 887, 887, 887, 887, 887, 887, 887,	23, 862 67, 500 103, 000 26, 000 52, 938 6, 250 50, 000 626, 171 252, 500	\$7, 627 61, 358 20, 598 35, 654 15, 991 25, 603 9, 463 87, 348 10, 137 64, 333 62, 432 27, 525 286, 213 277, 682 202, 076 3, 27, 775 46, 803 57, 165 34, 783 25, 255 51, 214 65, 202 12, 484 207, 426 65, 202 12, 484 207, 426 65, 202 11, 552 41, 662 41, 662 41, 662 41, 662 41, 662 41, 662 41, 662 41, 662 41, 662 41, 663 48, 990 48, 990

#### GEORGIA.

1.66						
40	Albany, Albany	S. B. Brown	J. P. Munnerlyn	\$221,303	\$60, <b>45</b> 0	\$22,000
41	Albany, Citizens First.	John K. Pray	Edwin Sterne	783,382	102,000	28, 208
42	Americus, Americus	L. A. Lowrey	M. M. Lowrey	309,849		4,380
43	Arlington, First	W. E. Saunders	B. H. Askew, jr	56,944		9,602
44	Athens, Georgia	Jno. J. Wilkins	W. P. Brooks	555,775	242,873	34,300
45	Athens, National	John R. White	James White	807, 460		16,290
46	Atlanta, Third	Frank Hawkins	Thos. C. Erwin	3,250,605		127,590
47	Atlanta, Fourth	James W. English .	Chas. I. Rvan	4,408,890		633, 250
48	Atlanta, American	W. L. Peel	T. J. Peeples	2,999,339		93,630
49	Atlanta, Atlanta	C. E. Currier	Geo. R. Donovan	4,578,794		1,009,094
50	Atlanta, Lowry	Robt, J. Lowry	Henry W. Davis	4,355,474		84,832
51	Augusta, National	L. C. Hayne	Chas. R. Clark	872, 416		65, 117
52	Augusta, National Ex-	P. E. May	E. A. Pendleton	1,115,413		55,000
-	change.	212111111111111111111111111111111111111		_,,	,	30,111,
53	Bainbridge, First	J. S. Shingler	Frank S. Jones	268,660	60,900	5,001
54	Barnesville, First	A. Peacock	J. A. McCrary	161,286		
55	Blakely, First	E. Hilton				
56	Blue Ridge, North	John H. Carter	E. A. Waldroop	118,625		2,825
-	Georgia.			, .		/ 1
57	Brunswick, National	C. Downing	C. H. Sheldon	512,285		
58	Buena Vista, First	L. O. Benton	R. H. Stokes	79,049	25,859	7,441
59	Calhoun, Calhoun	O. N. Starr	A. B. David	197, 190	51,500	7,531
60	Carrollton, First	L. C. Mandeville	E. B. Brodnax	350,013		
61	Cartersville, First	Geo. S. Crouch	Jos. S. Calhoun	251,531	50,000	[
62	Cochran, First	J. B. Peacock	J. B. Thompson	78,586	25,318	4,007
63	Colquitt, First	C. C. Bush	D. A. W. Lane	89,415	10, 422	5, 425
64	Colquitt, Colquitt	W. R. Watson	S. M. Watson	54,697	10,381	10,668
65	Columbus, Third	G. Gunby Jordan	A. W. Hale	837,558		1,000
66	Columbus, Fourth	T. E. Blanchard	E. P. Owsley			
67	Columbus, National		J. Douglas Neill	565,306		
68	Commerce, First	W. B. Hardman	Geo. L. Hubbard	117,059	41,500	5,306

#### FLORIDA.

Resou	irces.					Liabilities	•		
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.
\$33, 578 26, 532 32, 887 24, 581 46, 010 16, 519 16, 311 313, 295 52, 003 70, 515 126, 208 18, 614 1, 003, 191 1, 128, 429 10, 501 24, 279 35, 214 40, 835 36, 690 118, 540 115, 192 90, 382 328, 493 184, 686 190, 501 11, 128, 429 11, 129 11, 129 11, 129 124, 129 11, 129 11, 129 124, 129 125, 129 126, 129 127 129 129 129 129 129 129 129 129 129 129	19, 488 8, 160 8, 681 22, 207 7, 010 32, 070 32, 070 47, 960 24, 516 17, 293, 320 178, 987 11, 986 9, 834 9, 836 10, 510 15, 718 102, 517 48, 486 29, 339 19, 190	202,990 189, 326 109, 628 378, 673 211, 133 151, 116 839, 753 203, 722 886, 847, 744, 885 126, 756 4, 884, 060 125, 952 6, 966, 693 297, 830 205, 217, 307, 822 372, 534 197, 529 421, 780 510, 150 530, 826 113, 182 375, 209	50, 000 30, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 100, 000 35, 000 350, 000 350, 000 50, 000	10, 000 48, 000 7, 000 37, 500 75, 000 76, 000 10, 000 20, 000 20, 000 7, 000 350, 000 150, 000 15, 500 22, 500 15, 000 23, 500 22, 500 15, 000 23, 000 25, 000 25, 000 16, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 26, 000 27, 000 28, 000 29, 000 20, 000	630 41, 821 3, 932 2, 506 105, 134 105, 134 105, 134 105, 134 105, 136 105,	49, 400 7, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000 350, 000 350, 000 350, 000 99, 967 99, 965 36, 500 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 60,	89, 819 81, 200 242, 658 103, 730 67, 777 513, 621 93, 092 576, 853 353, 850 42, 259 2, 895, 038 3, 976, 244 2, 199, 007 57, 288 402, 946 78, 357 46, 092 144, 958 159, 271 181, 661 517, 343 151, 456 258, 768 1, 442, 699	39,995 1,000 25,948 84,468 1,000 47,775	12, 600 18, 000 32, 285 24, 025 5, 962 9, 754 8, 178 166, 107 15, 000 807, 941 461, 542 386, 5, 953 5, 913 3, 614 15, 484 40, 000 27, 117 20, 926 490, 284
23, 725 43, 977 76, 829 43, 738 476, 847 193, 940 262, 567	18,813 126,022	370, 726 345, 678 406, 669 2, 639, 759 1, 356, 696	50,000 25,000 50,000 400,000 250,000	20,000 18,000 10,000 100,000 50,000	1,907 5,217 3,473 128,358 44,314	50,000 6,250 50,000 400,000 250,000	287,943 1,276,379		5,253 209,944

## GEORGIA.

1				.1					1		Τ.
ı	\$78,084	\$19,666	\$401,503	\$50,000	\$25,000	\$9,078	\$50,000			\$97,487	
1	116, 517	67,820	1,097,927	150,000	50,000	24, 712	97,650			222, 980	
1	66, 727	9,350	505,813	100,000	6,000	1,428	98,900		1,000	143, 956	
Ţ	20,814	1,940	99, 750	30,000	2,500	180	10,000			22,500	
1	139,609	29, 468	1,002,025	200,000	105,000	33, 824	200,000			197, 988	44
1	218,697	70, 479	1,212,926	100,000	200,000	273,653	100,000			15, 146	
Ţ	682, 481	249,722	4,610,398	500,000	500,000	123,927	292,000	2, 916, 431	<u></u>	278,041	
í	632,513	399, 398	6, 718, 613	600,000	600,000	125, 818	600,000			622,460	
ì	485, 402	172,075	4, 264, 899	600,000	400,000	61,702	491,520	2, 482, 121		229, 556	
1	852, 830	244, 200	7, 201, 368	500,000	500,000	386, 615	493,200			456, 105	
1	738, 223	200, 985	6,501,714	800,000	600,000	231, 168	800,000			669, 261	50
1	117,562	35,949	1, 244, 294	250,000	50,000	163, 351	147, 900			229, 027	
1	317,295	79,559	1, 982, 267	400,000	140,000	21,763	400,000	742,339		278, 164	52
						1			i i		
1	45, 410	6, 993	386, 964	125,000	10,000	3,887	59,000	173,079	1,000	15,000	53
1	28,682	6,689	253,528	50,000	20,000	5, 189	50,000	92,339	1,000	35,000	54
	22,882	5,869	280, 433	100,000	16,000	5,649	40,000	68,787		50,000	55
	40, 218	6, 917	230,425	60,000	7,000	9,151	60,000	61,444	<b>-</b>	41,890	56
1		' '	· i	· 1					1		
	211, 357	57,827	966, 335	150,000	90,000	<b>21,</b> 938	148,015		1,000	53, 393	
[	4,083	1, 235	117,667	25,000	3,885	958	25,000	23,209		39,615	58
1	14,682	10,000	280, 903	50,000	20,000	2,406	50,000	108, 497		50,000	59
1	49,066	12,699	501,779	100,000	100,000	603	50,000	155, 176	<b>.</b>	96,000	60
ı	54, 998	17,790	374, 319	50,000	50,000	10,566	50,000	198, 254		15,500	61
1	17,580		133, 165	28,000	5,600	5,030	24,600	59, 935		10,000	
1	19, 124	2,935	127, 321	40,000	8,000	5, 369	9,600	29,657		34, 695	63
1	8,049	1,999	85, 796	40,000	2,000	657	10,000	17,964		15, 175	64
-	190,013		1,345,096	250,000	250,000	44, 392	248,500			38, 220	65
-	76, 285	37, 422	871,642	100,000	200,000	19, 893	99, 100			47, 399	
ı	131, 406		1,015,715	200,000	200,000	3, 932	197,200			104, 734	
ŀ	7,781	4, 878	176, 524	50,000	7,000	1,661	39, 390		J	35,081	68
		.,	,	,	,	,	, ,	-,		/	-

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES GEORGIA—Continued.

			****	R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1	Cordele, American	L. O. Benton	J. W. Cannon B. S. Dunlap	\$281,281	\$102,115	\$19,749
3	Cordele, Cordele Covington, First	B. P. O'Neal N. Z. Anderson P. B. Trammell	B. S. Dunlap	286,827 108,442	51,665 $41,121$	3,000
4	Dalton, First	P. B. Trammell	R. E. Stephenson E. P. Davis K. S. Worthy	245, 104	50,550	4,927 17,350
5	Dawson, City	W. A. McLain	K. S. Worthy	264,955	104,500	10,900
6 7	Dawson, Dawson Dublin, First	A. J. Carver F. G. Corker	R. L. Saville A. W. Garrett	327,473 499,914	103,827 $23,287$	$7,286 \ 7,924$
8	Dublin, City	J. E. Smith, jr	Albert R. Arnau	294, 501	25,937	21,560
9 10	Eiderion, First	John F. Holden E. K. Farmer	H. P. Hunter A. H. Thurmond	137,472 501,714	$15,576 \ 103,000 \$	3,243 $26,606$
11	Fitzgerald, First Fitzgerald, Third	E. N. Davis	C. E. Baker	134,655	51,100	2,953
12 13	Fitzgerald, Exchange Forsyth, First	Robt. V. Bowen J. M. Ponder	J. D. Dorminey R. E. Ponder	449,714 113,428	$105,900 \\ 20,000$	$24,350 \\ 6,082$
14	Fort Gaines, First	W. A. McAllister	A. W. Holley	] 135,671	14,000	2,601
15 16	Fort Valley, First Gainesville, First	W. H. Harris Z. T. Castleberry	J. C. McDonald J. W. Smith	66,818 $322,363$	10,300 $51,500$	11,475
17	Gainesville, Gainesville. Greensboro, Copelan	Samuel C. Dunlap	G. H. Prior	193,638	51,984	$\frac{2,500}{2,309}$
18 19	Greensboro, Copelan Greensboro, Greensboro	E. A. Copelan	E. A. Kimbro R. L. McCommons.	128,535 121,024	51,906	1,527
20	Griffin, City	L. O. Benton R. H. Drake	J. E. Drake	164,672	54, 182 40, 000	2,250 9,000
$\frac{21}{22}$	Hawkinsville, First Jackson, First	W. N. Parsons J. H. Carmichael	Morgan Thompson. A. Homer Car- michael.	162,548 131,445	54, 595 20, 816	7,713 6,693
23	Jackson, Jackson	F. S. Etheridge	R. P. Sasnett	119,526	77,687	15,883
24 25	Jefferson, First Lafayette, First	H. I. Mobley R. N. Dickerson	A. C. Appleby S. A. Hunt, jr	89,487 129,011	12,890 20,869 150,000 7,306 35,000	7,068 14,521
26	La Grange, La Grange. Lavonia, Vickery	Fuller E. Callaway	P. G. Awtrey	304,527	150,000	9,555 2,395
27 28		C. A. Addington	P. G. Awtrey W. N. Harrison W. W. Abbot	65,058 117,083	7,306	2,395 8,3 <b>5</b> 0
. 29	Lyons, First	R. L. Gamble L. O. Benton		56,645	25,832	0,100
30 31	Macon, Fourth	J. F. Heard	Chas. B. Lewis	1,184,444	271,535	89,811
32	Lyons, First  Macon, Fourth  Macon, American  Macon, Citizens  Macon, Commercial	W. C. Stephens	O. E. Dooly E. W. Stetson E. N. Lewis	886,263	300,000 248,461	140,000 45,666
33 34	Macon, Commercial	L. O. Benton J. F. Heard R. J. Taylor W. C. Stephens E. Y. Mallary W. P. Wallace R. W. Boone T. W. Deadwyler	E. N. Lewis T. M. Douglas	56,645 1,184,444 2,695,774 886,263 584,751	248, 461 154, 726	10,150 11,485
35	Madison, First Marietta, First	R. W. Boone	J. E. Massey E. S. Carver	231, 456 396, 579 68, 985 115, 527 70, 247	103,000 88,805	11,615
36 37	Maysville, Atkins McDonough, First	T. W. Deadwyler T. A. Sloan	E. S. Carver A. M. Stewart	68,985	$25,800 \\ 31,004$	4,600 7,557
38	Millen, First.	T. Z. Daniel E. B. Lewis	W. R. Turner	70,247	11 503	0.2011
39 40	Millen, First Montezuma, First Monticello, First Monticello, Farmers	E. B. Lewis L. O. Benton	Thos. A. Dixon E. Clyde Kelly	100,020	10, 400 40,719 10,228 22,784 12,890	7,399 3,496
41	Monticello, Farmers	E. H. Jordan	D. N. Harvey	122,563 61,733	10,228	7,762
42 43	Mountie, Phys.	John A. Carlton J. F. Lewis	A. W. Chase J. W. E. Powell	61,733 99,871	22,784 12,890	7,960 4,066
44	Nashville, First Newnan, First Newnan, Coweta	Chas. C. Parrott	D. N. Harvey A. W. Chase J. W. E. Powell N. E. Platt	329,150	30,000	1,000
45 46	Newnan, Coweta Newnan, Manufacturers.	Mike Powell H. H. North	R. E. Platt T. G. Farmer	189,821 165,662	30,900 15,400	$2,685 \\ 3,454$
47	Ocilla, First	J. E. Howell	T. G. Farmer J. W. Strange	131,465 48,386	27, 185 18, 710	14,247
48 49	Pembroke, Pembroke Quitman, First	A. J. Edwards J. W. Oglesby R. W. Everett	P. J. Strickland	48,386 232,196	18,710 104,600	5,476 8,280
50	Rock Mart, Citizens	R. W. Everett	H. L. Young W. B. Everett	76,024	10,400	6,128
51 52	Rome, First	John H. Reynolds. L. B. Holt	B. I. Hughes S. M. Hitchcock	759,504 170,216	150,000 53,898	61,723 3,740
<b>5</b> 3	Savannah, Merchants	Geo. J. Mills	W. M. Davant	1 1,017,464	580,750	31,000
54 55	Savannah, National Senoia, First	Sigo Myers L. O. Benton	F. D. Bloodworth P. S. Reid	1,567,578	$253,606 \\ 25,724$	28,200 5,297
<b>5</b> 6	Shellman, First	H. A. Crittenden	F. C. Sears	139,285	17,052	5.797
57 58	Sparta, First	Jno. D. Walker Brooks Simmons	H.L. Middlebrooks J. E. McCroan	194,493 124,855	53,820 10,300	50,788 1,192
<b>5</b> 9	Statesboro, First Sylvester, First	O. H. Pinson	G. M. Pinson	79,890	[26,250]	3,126
60 61	Thomasville, First Thomson, First	W. H. Rockwell J. H. Boyd	A. T. MacIntyre Paul A. Bowden	233,310 254,515	51,100 91,566	1,746 2,605
62	Tifton, First	J. J. L. Phillips	R. H. Johnson	126,562	51,500	2,605 7,000
63 64	Tifton, National Toccoa, First	J. L. Brooks D. J. Simpson	E. A. Kendrick	125,471 56,369	51,500 52,500 25,862	11,352 13,445
65	Union Point, National	H. Lamb	R. F. Bryan	95,497	41.400	6.488
66 67	Valdosta, First Washington, Citizens	D. C. Ashley R. O. Barksdale	Abial Winn	601,395	83,000 52,207	3,350
68	Washington, N. B. of	J. A. Moss	F. H. Ficklen	206,753	,	411
69 70	Wayeross, First	J. E. Wadley P. L. Corker	J. W. Bellinger Thos. F. Buxton	285,045 221.923	50,500 25,937	95,000 1,205 3,576 6,571
71	West Point, First	W. C. Lanier	Thos. F. Buxton Harvey Fleming	223,863	41,665	3,576
72 73	Winder, First Wrightsville, First	P. L. Corker	W. L. Jackson R. B. Bryan	285,045 221,923 223,863 123,306 187,527	50,500 25,937 41,665 51,488 19,371	6,571 3,681
			1	1		

#### GEORGIA—Continued.

Resor	irces.		Liabilities.							Ī
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital,	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$16, 257 15, 994 10, 723 30, 693 58, 525 70, 248 62, 605 20, 461 31, 462 37, 650 22, 508 27, 822 34, 453 45, 948 14, 145 13, 787 15, 786 29, 400	13, 073 6, 175 1, 755 14, 662 4, 308 13, 210 5, 296 5, 268 3, 205 27, 134 6, 336 4, 261 2, 094 8, 066 5, 406	367, 486 169, 783 361, 537 447, 525 520, 019 606, 803 368, 635 163, 149 678, 339 226, 478 630, 824 167, 362 123, 976 437, 951 300, 215 200, 374 193, 337 247, 521	50,000 40,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 125,000 100,000 50,000	10, 000 1, 365 45, 000 20, 000 20, 000 75, 000 20, 000 1, 000 75, 000 25, 000 14, 500 2, 300 10, 000 11, 000 7, 250 30, 000 5, 000	30, 024 1, 534 15, 406 36, 350 9, 277 1, 902 3, 608 5, 635 11, 132 7, 018 2, 006 13, 838 10, 503 206 7, 203	50,000 40,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 22,500 15,000 100,000 50,000 14,000 10,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	\$107, 942 130, 933 53, 191 207, 437 108, 203 160, 449 254, 742 100, 496 38, 588 282, 050 72, 696 245, 792 49, 174 54, 179 84, 670 148, 568 130, 537 43, 472 30, 384 105, 317 88, 225	\$1,000 1,000 1,000	\$103, 000 96, 529 35, 000 7, 246 103, 917 103, 200 195, 284 121, 237 45, 953 106, 428 107, 582 12, 000 40, 166 75, 544 49, 175 45, 000 54, 500 10, 000 53, 218 34, 667	2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14
15, 681 6, 447 4, 172 14, 401 87, 875 8, 556 27, 685 14, 608 351, 363 715, 708 136, 400 136, 400 137, 158 15, 913 15, 913 15, 234 14, 066 11, 241 132, 230 11, 388 17, 905 11, 395 14, 47, 905 11, 395 14, 47, 905 11, 395 12, 24, 023 132, 041 17, 674 170, 288 24, 039 132, 041 17, 675 27, 685 24, 353 17, 088 62, 451 15, 662 28, 288 62, 23, 9, 396 104, 077 8, 414 13, 155	7, 074 3, 676 5, 537 12, 200 1, 526 4, 066 4, 066 4, 066 108, 022 57, 422 8, 799 4, 034 4, 066 10, 732 4, 022 8, 799 11, 000 15, 733 22, 783 11, 000 15, 733 22, 783 11, 000 15, 733 25, 783 26, 644 26, 642 27, 783 28, 783 29, 783 20, 783 21, 010 21, 020 2	224, 619 117, 293 184, 339 564, 188 84, 844 192, 190 106, 055 2, 003, 233 3, 959, 588 1, 471, 889 111, 078 111,	75, 000 50, 000 150, 000 150, 000 251, 000 250, 000 250, 000 250, 000 250, 000 250, 000 250, 000 30, 000 25, 000 30, 000 25, 000	7,500 5,350 2,500 15,000 15,000 32,000 300,000 10,000 11,000 14,000 14,000 5,000 10,000 11,000 11,5000 10,000 11,5000 10,000 11,5000 10,000 11,5000 10,000 11,5000 10,000	456 2,5000 2,065 2,065 17,716 13,336 1,000 15,611 14,720 3,099 9,637 1,738 1,821 1,33,337 3,337 3,337 3,317 5,981 5,981 69,661 42,796	75, 000 12, 5000 12, 5000 149, 000 25, 0000 25, 0000 250	36, 944 76, 774 776, 774 776, 774 776, 774 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 743 777, 752 777, 777 777 777 777 777 777 777 777 77	1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000	10, 000 33, 000 37, 126 24, 500 37, 000 14, 285 466, 916, 978, 496 351, 770 274, 318 80, 321 60, 588 17, 500 55, 197 31, 149 48, 198 30, 000 45, 184 55, 202 51, 924 53, 000 3, 000 218, 555 624, 774 15, 000 218, 555 624, 774 15, 000 29, 500 29, 500 29, 160 57, 500 29, 160 57, 500 29, 160 57, 500 29, 160 57, 500 29, 111, 105 43, 429	23 24 24 25 26 27 28 30 31 32 33 33 33 34 44 45 50 51 55 56 67 58 56 66 67 66 67
40,990 22,614 22,744 5,618 14,268	20,290 8,791 14,946 1,68	491,825 280,470 306,794 188,671	200,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	37,000 15,000 10,000 2,000	4,726 7,715 2,884 187	49,200 25,000 40,000 50,000	188,651 81,253 133,601 28,461		12,248 101,506 70,309 58,022 70,000	69 70 71 72

#### HAWAII.

				$R\epsilon$	sources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	States bonds.  2 \$494,300 4 13,560 7 6,450	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4	Honolulu, First Kahului, Baldwin Lahaina, Lahaina Wailuku, First		L. T. Peck. D. C. Lindsay C. D. Lufkin. C. D. Lufkin.	\$836,082 105,404 46,657 139,372	\$494,300 13,560 6,450 25,400	32,751 $17,419$

## IDAHO.

					<del></del>	
5	American Falls, First	D. W. Davis	W. H. Davidson	\$107,657	\$25,447	<b>\$</b> 11,452
6	Blackfoot, First	Alex. Younie	T. H. Christy	140,197	77,300	12,216
7	Boise, First N. B. of	C. W. Moore	R. F. McAfee	908,782	100,000	182,653
' '	Idaho.	C. W. Moore	It. F. MCAICE	900,104	100,000	102,000
8	Boise National	F. R. Coffin	J. E. Clinton, jr	1,284,976	205,000	412,881
9	Boise, Idaho	G. W. Fletcher	H. J. Dick	267,612	52,578	9,732
10	Caldwell, First	J. E. Cosgriff	G. D. Snell, jr	557,233	50,000	
11	Caldwell, American		S. D. Simpson	127,493	50,000	38,863
12	Caldwell, Western	W. G. Simpson D. D. Campbell	L. S. Dille		51,300	9,088
		D. D. Campbell	L. S. Dille	170,375	64,292	37,450
13	Challis, First	D. C. Smutz	A. W. Gayle	25,908	8,902	3,039
14	Cœur d'Alene, First	M. D. Wright	F. W. Tinkle	198,531	52,000	46,311
15	Cœur d'Alene, Ex-	Wm. Dollar	V. W. Platt	269,315	52,500	101,363
ا م	change.	0.34 0-11	Gas M. Dahantaan	105 105	00.000	10.400
16	Cottonwood, First	O. M. Collins	Geo. M. Robertson.	125,107	26,000	13,430
17	Emmett, First	C. P. Bilderback	E. K. Hayes	149,440	6,500	6,246
18	Gooding, First		Jno. Thomas	31,777	10,190	15,925
19	Grangeville, First	Wallace Scott	Martin Wagner	264,755	52,312	47,844
20	Hailey, Hailey	J. E. Cosgriff	H. D. Curtis	243,461	69,650	19,548
21	Idaho Falls, American	Bowen Curley	J. R. Mason	168,628	12,500	15,290
22	Lewiston, First	John P. Volmer	A. E. Clarke	991,958	114,355	232,081
23	Lewiston, Lewiston	Frank W. Ketten-	Edward C. Smith	479,773	102,105	109,861
1		bach.				
24	Malad City, First	Jedd Jones	W. H. Richards	70,182	7,600	15,596
25	Montpelier, First	Tim. Kinney	R. A. Sullivan	145,473	12,500	27,584
<b>2</b> 6	Moscow, First	A. N. Bush	W. L. Payne	326,573	21,438	38,069
27	Mountainhome, First	R. P. Chattin	H. E. Reckmeyer	166,932	6,550	20,243
28	Mullan, First	T. L. Greenough	J. C. Donnelly	89,192	10,580	14,810
29	Nampa, First	E. H. Dewey	Walter E. Miller	95,995	26,121	35,975
30	Payette, First	A. B. Moss	M. F. Albert	339,092	15,105	34,656
31	Payette, Payette	O. H. Avey	A. P. Schritchfield.	223,097	52,008	31,743
32	Pocatello, First	D. W. Standrod	W. D. Service	549,400	13,500	20,004
33	Pocatello, Bannock	Lyman Fargo	D. W. Church	213,283	12,750	24,938
34	Preston, First	Jas. Pingree	J. C. Greaves	154,626	25,000	4,070
35	Rexburg, First	C. H. Woodmansee.	R. J. Comstock	202,556	36,552	14,910
36	St. Anthony, First	G. E. Bowerman		279,336	52,000	41,354
37	St. Anthony, Commer-	J. E. Cosgriff	John D. C. Kruger	142,187	10,000	9,004
	cial.				4	
38	Salmon, First	H. G. King	Ray Edwards	250,570	36,361	34,336
39	Salmon, Citizen	G. B. Quarles	Geo. H. Monk	72,627	60,961	22,208
40	Sandpoint, First	Jno. A. Humbird	F. E. Catlin	224,046	13,019	105,560
41	Sandpoint, Bonner	A. Kuhn	George W. Ade	113,837	12,984	28,615
	County.					
42	Shoshone, First	Fred W. Gooding	W. Hail Horne	139,695	6,250	10,703
43	Shoshone, Lincoln	Joseph Keefer	Gilbert J. White	60,912	30,618	8,963
	County.	-		· '	· 1	· '
44	Twin Falls, First	F. F. Johnson	J. M. Maxwell	314,758	25,375	74,625
45	Wallace, First	F. F. Johnson	M. J. Flohr	497,043	131,000	152,990
46	Wallace, Wallace Weiser, First	H. F. Samuels	F. Norbeck	193,452	12,953	36,952
47	Weiser, First	E. M. Barton	A. H. Keller	329,259	76,960	36,595
48	Weiser, Weiser	G. M. Waterhouse .	W. J. Speer	168,127	36,500	56,584
49	Wendell, First	W. T. Smith	H. E. Barrett	54,728	10,000	5,696
				,0	,	-,.00
	<u> </u>	<del></del>		<del></del>		

## HAWAII.

Resou	Resources.		Liabilities.						
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.
\$425,611 35,592 8,174 45,084	\$295,368 48,799 13,810 23,690	236,106 $92,510$	50,000 25,000	3,413 1,000	38 69	13,000 5,950	169,655 59,941	<b>\$</b> 524,181	

## IDAHO.

1 201 000	<b>0.</b> 4.0		40= 000	25.000		207 000	#11# 00F			_ ا
\$31,930 47,042	\$5,413	\$181,899 285,607	\$25,000 25,000			\$25,000		050 COE		
772,538	$8,852 \\ 102,178$	2,066,152	100,000						$22,278 \\ 241,227$	7
112,000	102,178	2,000,102	100,000	150,000	04,120	100,000	, ,			1
726,794	150,464	2,780,115	250,000	125,000	33,007	96,300	1,414,076	01 770	769,953 43,329 136,802 8,039 5,422 626 10,003	l Q
112,468	37,499	479,889	100,000	120,000	6,120		281.041	31,113	43 329	9
183,567	47,020	876,683	50,000		22,442	49,200	568, 239		136, 802	10
38,727	15,960	242,568	50,000			48,750	133,708		8,039	îi
102,015	20,195	394,327	50,000	5,000	3,375	50,000	279,532	1.000	5,422	12
21,478	1,146	66,473	28,830		3,313	8,750	22,893			13
47,167	20,074	364,083	50,000	9,000	292	50,000	254, 166		626	14
88,591	26,589	538,358	100,000			25,000	365,237	24,594	10,003	15
1	,,	,	,	,	-,		/	,	,	
16,496	9,868	190,903	25,000		5,173	25,000	125,730 169,901 42,520 378,249 311,640 123,216 1,344,419 424,189		<b></b>	16
43,404	9,517	215,109	25,000	10,000	3,957	6,250	169,901			17
15,801	3,827	77,520	25,000			10,000	42,520			18
102,166	38,706	505,783	50,000			50,000	378,249			19
85,081	19,014	436,754	50,000			43,750	311,640	26,270		20
21,594	9,259	227,271	50,000		1,055	12,500	123,216		33,000	21
364,241	81,943	1,784,578	50,000		78,940	49,400	1,344,419	24,644	87,175	22
108,947	76,515	877,201	100,000	100,000	1,404	100,000	424,189		151,608	23
1										
7,414	3,353	104,145	30,000		2,234	7,200	48,711		15,000	24
55,793	19,742	261,092	50,000	10,000	1,358	12,000	183,508		4,226	25
89,306	27,305	502,691	50,000		9,573 7,273	20,000	376,297	1,000	5,821	26
217,142	24,718	435,586	25,000	25,000	7,273	6,220	351,393	1,000	20,700	27
36,831	11,966	163,379	25,000			10,000	126,340	<b>-</b>	248	
36,633	11,394	206,118	25,000	2,000	1,194	25,000	152,929			29
123,278	32,629	544,760	60,000	20,000		14,400	417,395	• - • - · · · · ·	12,731	30
22,845	26,692	356,385	50,000		1,081	49,100	221,900		14,304	31
67,927	46,646	697,477 $338,634$	50,000 50,000	70,000	42,874 11,573	11,900 12,500	402,083	1,000	$119,620 \\ 20,323$	32
70,404 17,397	$17,259 \\ 6,595$	207,688	25,000		1,696	$\frac{12,500}{25,000}$	190 450		18,533	94
18,911	12,865	285,794	50,000	10,000	$\frac{1,090}{3,472}$	35,000	150,409		$\frac{18,333}{29,050}$	25
50,496	$\frac{12,800}{24,039}$	447,225	50,000			49,300	205 150		$\begin{vmatrix} 29,050 \\ 12,150 \end{vmatrix}$	
26,036	13,149	200,376	25,000			10,000	140,607		5,604	37
20,000	10,145	200,010	20,000	10,000	100	10,000				1
99,847	27,669	448,783	50,000	10,000	10,426	35,000	340.376		2.981	38
16,415	9,473	181,684	60,000			60,000	61,035		649	39
66,860	26,870	436,356	50,000		1,917	12,500	366,939			40
34,886	10,045	200,367	50,000			12,500	137,871		2,981 649	41
1 1		1							ı	ļ
147,970	18,853	323,471	25,000		4,443	5,940	248,380	<b>.</b>	7,710	42
103,701	11,451	215,647	30,000			30,000	152,932	<b></b>	2,715	43
174 000	95 010	007 100	40.000	00.000	10 500	05.000	F10 F00		0.000	١.,
174,806	35,618	625,182	40,000				513,782	1,000	6,880	
265,201	104,787	1,151,021	100,000	25,000		100,000	875,716	1,000	28,940	45
30,985	18,833	293,175	50,000			12,500	223,327	1 000	155	
193,085	36,283	672,182	75,000 50,000			75,000	000,083	1,000 1,000	1,330	4/
122,932	$14,488 \\ 4,192$	$398,631 \\ 86,634$	25,000		إ508ر∠	32,500	400,145 86 889	1,000	49,980	48
12,018	4,192	00,004	20,000				90,999		5,081	49
1		<u> </u>			1 1				1	

## ILLINOIS.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
.	Abingdon, First	Orion Latimer	Geo A. Shipplett	\$479,191	\$75,000	\$11,000
:	Albany, First	S. B. Dimond	C. E. Peck.	141,144	6,404	3,571
	Albion, First	J. F. Stewart T. B. Mitchell	Chas. Emmerson Sam A. Zeigler	145,936 46,829	$51,750 \\ 26,000$	10,987 14,473
)	Alego, First	T. A. Vernon	J. L. Vernon	275,769	36,200	10,103
;	Alexis First	Chas. E. Johnson J. W. Price	C. A. Tubbs W. M. Price	165,108 118,467	$25,000 \\ 6,480$	3,300 6,039
3	Altamont, First	W. H. Shubert	L. B. Osborne	142,863	25,750	16,040
	Alton, Alton	E. P. Wade Geo. M. Lewis	C. A. Caldwell G. A. Joesting	695,660 698,125	$52,000 \\ 113,000$	425,291 296,101
.	Ambov. First	F. N. Vaughan	H. H. Badger	509,694	83,531	121,666
	Anna, First Anna, Anna.	R. Johnson L. J. Hess	H. P. Tuthill Jno. B. Jackson	170,536 141,764	$25,000 \\ 25,000$	1,175 17,585
	Arcola, First	J. R. Beggs	J. E. Allison	151,685	51,500	40.120
5	Arenzville, First	Herman Engelbach	Geo. Engelbach	163,629	100,000	112,602 37,470
,	Arthur, First	Jas. E. Morris August Cazalet	S. A. Vradenburg A. H. Corzine	230,322 139,617	$51,500 \\ 25,891$	8,834
3	Atlanta, Atlanta Atwood, First	H. C. Hawes	M. E. Stroud	136,627	50,800	9,000
	Atwood, First	Joseph Lewis Geo. Catlin	C. E. Morrison S. E. McAfee	1 268.6359	26,000 37,000 68,000	7,453 33,779
l I	Augusta, First Aurora, First	T. B. Stewart W. S. Beaupree	F. B. Watson C. E. Powell	899,777 1,057,015	68,000	171,815
3	Aurora, Aurora	W. S. Beaupree John Plain	G. A. Fauth	1,057,015 629,272	$103,600 \\ 103,000$	258,900
	ican.			1	,	
5	Aurora, Old Second	N. C. Simmons Wm. George	Wm. C. Estee H. J. Cooper	670,312 889,165	25,000 78,000	192,684 112.343
3	Darry, First	T. A. Retallic	H. J. Cooper O. Williamson	889,165 389,238	61,725	112,343 $2,309$
3	Batavia, First Beardstown, First	A. D. Mallory John Schultz	D. B. Andrus	218,260 538,035	61,725 20,000 100,000	288,093 118,058
9	Dooghow First	Anthur Otrusto	T. K. Condit Carl Ehrhardt	178,420	25,509	3,600
2	Bellville, First	C. Andel	Phil Gas		150,000 82,807	726,504
2 [	Belvidere, Second	Omar H. Wright	Irving Terwilliger	401,867	50,000	55,530 110,835
4	Bellville, First Belvidere, First Belvidere, Second Bement, First Benld, National	Wm. M. Camp F. W. Edwards	Wm. A. Steel	178,547 64,041	$12,937 \\ 25,810$	29,565 5,673
5	Benton, First	J. F. Chenault	C. R. Eagle. G. C. Cantrell	140,438	52,000	28,808
6	Biggsville, First	John A. Brook H. R. Grigsby	J. Y. w niteman	. 333,214	50,000 20,956	5,848 5,919
8	Bloomington, First	D. M. Funk	C. R. Huston C. W. Robinson	517,496	50,000	476,600
9	Bloomington, Third	Geo. L. Parker Jacob Funk	C. W. Robinson S. W. Waddle A. H. Hoblit	665,649	83,031 50,000	82,835 94,950
1	Biggsville, First. Blandinsville, First. Bloomington, First. Bloomington, Third Bloomington, State. Bridgeport, First.	F. J. Seed Geo. W. Hilliard	J. D. Madding	681,408 292,745 39,948	26,000 10,201	16,567
2	Brighton, First	Geo. W. Hilliard	Thos. F. Chamber- lain.	39,948	10,201	2,888
3 4	Brookport, Brookport Bushnell, First	H. W. Holifield Mack M. Pinckley .	K. L. Holifield J. M. Gale	. 56,695 398,819	20,865 77,500	13,159 53,829
$\hat{5}$	Cairo, Alexander County.	E. A. Buder	J. H. Galligan	808,499	40,000	53,829 133,794
6	Cairo, Cairo	Egbert A. Smith	E. E. Cox	349,624		55,691
7 8	Cambridge, First Cambridge, Farmers	Henry White B. H. Hinman	B. Hadley Clyde B. Taylor	394,686 429,690	50,000 50,000	
9	Canton, First	W. O. Dean	W. D. Plattenburg	. 665.884	100,000	1209,882
$\begin{bmatrix} 0 \\ 1 \end{bmatrix}$	Canton, Canton Carbondale, First	B. F. Eyerly Wm. A. Schwartz.	E. A. Heald E. E. Mitchell	520,055 187,392	100,000 50,000	
2	Carbondale, Carbondale	J. M. Etherton	L. R. Harrington .	. 175,104	62,000	27,663
$\frac{3}{4}$	Carlinville, Carlinville Carlyle, First	W. F. Burgdorff	A. I. Hoblit J. M. Krebs	. 435,119 . 165,500	12,500 51,000	
5	Carmi, First	F. Schlafly F. W. Hall	W. G. Boyer	. 197,504	61,600	17,563
6	Carmi, National	Jno. M. Krebs	Stewart L. Crebs H. C. Henderson	122,872 42,614	25,000	28,943 9,394
7 8	Carrier Mills, First Carrolton, Greene	H. Thompson David D. Pierson.		718,392		191,287
9	County. Carterville, First Carthage, Hancock	H. V. Ferrell	A. J. Guerretta	. 115,716	51,250 75,984	3,820
0		J. C. Ferris	1	1		
$\frac{1}{2}$	Casey, First	J. E. Turner Chas. F. Johnson	Rose Turner Doit Young	. 132,629 102,864	25,000 6,439	19,798
3	Catlin, First.	G. W. Tilton			26,250	9,916
5	Centralia, Old National.	B. H. Campbell	C. M. Kingery	249,223 207,011	95,763 25,400	454,498 20.249
6	Champaign, First	Chas. F. Johnson. G. W. Tilton. H. M. Warner R. H. Campbell. H. H. Harris F. dyard Bailey	H. S. Capron	- 696,474	6,439 26,250 95,763 25,400 66,000	122,800
7 ! 8	Champaign, Champaign Charleston, First	Edward Bailey	Harry Kohl. C. M. Kingery H. S. Capron W. R. Hidy Fred. G. Hudson	378,728	31,040 100,000	90,851
9	County. Casey, First. Casey, Casey Catlin, First. Centralia, Old National. Chadwick, First. Champaign, First. Champaign, Champaign Charleston, First. Charleston, Second. Chatsworth. Commer-	Edward Bailey Will J. Kenny Felix Johnston Jno. F. Ryan	I. H. Johnston Geo. W. McCabe	696,474 378,728 421,680 422,142 267,076	100,100	15,841
0	Chatsworth, Commer-	Jno. F. Ryan	.   Geo. W. McCabe	. 267,076	25,000	[20,43]

## ILLINOIS.

Resou	Resources.				]	Liabilities	·			Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	liabilities.	
\$89, 109 39, 206 44, 033 5, 225 70, 913 92, 165 12, 463 36, 952 349, 370 280, 828 67, 366 117, 808 99, 034 20, 782 26, 854 41, 196 68, 013 14, 968 70, 303 116, 204 305, 883 129, 286	15, 529 7, 663 14, 446 144, 605 85, 920 43, 862 17, 508 21, 954 22, 314 25, 917 16, 321 8, 251 8, 251 8, 251	99.167	\$75, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 27, 000 50, 000 27, 000 50, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000	2, 500 20, 000 3, 000 800 200, 000 100, 000 25, 000 25, 000 10, 000 10, 000 23, 000 23, 000 20, 000	208 3, 675 12, 255 2, 340 31, 977 6, 964 40, 164 5, 352 2, 207 695 2, 460 2, 529 5, 942 11, 9045 113, 531	49, 100 25, 000 34, 400 25, 000 6, 250 25, 000 28, 450 96, 800 70, 000 24, 400 50, 000 97, 500 50, 000	\$432, 323 165, 889 161, 924 48, 961 243, 283 186, 544 114, 522 184, 312 1, 169, 210 590, 415 226, 675 214, 312 175, 706 278, 540 140, 372 119, 122 317, 430 1, 001, 420 1, 011, 44, 189	\$1,000 1,000	\$895 62, 155 573 344 28, 688 4, 540 14, 418 483 1, 175 82 1, 584 2, 005 10, 841 10, 120	1 2 3 4 4 5 6 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 22 22 23 23 24 24 24 25 26 26 27 27 28 28 28 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29
163, 947 199, 324 49, 233 64, 753 86, 758 18, 455 105, 646 64, 112 24, 327 85, 244 9, 310 44, 482 38, 608 20, 317 256, 985 152, 877 213, 039 181, 646 22, 484	90, 424 59, 918 24, 481 42, 578 61, 340 8, 841 143, 109 27, 108 36, 824 16, 574 5, 185 7, 838 15, 872 6, 599 87, 967 105, 318 93, 788 31, 388 3, 290	1, 142, 367 1, 338, 750 526, 986 633, 684 904, 191 234, 825 1, 827, 853 578, 004 623, 853 322, 867 110, 019 273, 566 443, 543 135, 585 1, 389, 048 1, 1089, 710 1, 133, 185 548, 346 78, 811	100,000 200,000 60,000 80,000 100,000 200,000 75,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 30,000 225,000 125,000 125,000 35,000	50,000 36,000 30,000 20,000 100,000 50,000 10,000 1,250 35,000 1,500 1,500 150,000 125,000	55, 566 16, 616 7, 726 14, 271 29, 868 98, 139 7, 944 1, 271 1, 198 4, 116 697 53, 120 27, 345 32, 093 8, 978 8, 978	24, 950 73, 800 60, 000 98, 200 25, 000 148, 800 75, 000 49, 100 12, 400 50, 000 50, 000 71, 255 50, 000 10, 000 24, 000	997, 129 369, 260 499, 413 549, 684 1, 280, 133 417, 711 249, 596 58, 171 132, 978 284, 880 841, 955 677, 052 774, 296 445, 417 43, 179	1,000	1, 529 26, 439 1, 522 1, 357 68, 973 63, 066 76, 796 21, 399	25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40 41 42
4, 173 128, 223 145, 361 114, 227 48, 804 41, 144 122, 666 56, 103 36, 311 28, 772 168, 667 40, 503 66, 163 26, 944 12, 020 154, 685	36, 100 16, 181 16, 512 37, 236 89, 753 22, 818 14, 340 28, 082 29, 428 24, 413 10, 767 5, 396 69, 499	633, 642 553, 871 560, 506 1, 135, 669 1, 006, 581 365, 915 307, 879 665, 168 506, 766 367, 244 214, 528 95, 092 1, 208, 863	100,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 100,000	22,000 50,000 35,000 90,000 50,000 12,000 22,000 21,000 21,000 21,000 25,000	4, 876 16, 169 12, 897 17, 298 7, 983 5, 625 3, 587 11, 614 2, 190 2, 068 796 207 33, 283	73, 600 50, 000 50, 000 98, 800 49, 200 60, 000 12, 500 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000	388, 430 387, 712 412, 609 827, 821 749, 697 227, 241 168, 101 516, 055 378, 916 221, 701 142, 732 42, 885 928, 046	1,000	4, 122 3, 200 399, 405 44, 736 1, 750 18, 849 4, 191 2, 660 11, 474	46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58
55, 871 80, 921 32, 908 135, 006 61, 264 205, 877 219, 876 50, 512 79, 494 54, 159	16, 177 12, 864 5, 043 75, 910 13, 853 102, 464 38, 210 29, 898 32, 609	537, 600 253, 883 222, 883 140, 632 1,010, 397 327, 771 1,193, 615 758, 705 609, 652 650, 186	75,000	8,000 5,000	621 2,747 1,232 37,496 10,397 6,851 50,636 50,728 23,981		193, 263 183, 560 86, 900 784, 901 242, 374 901, 650 524 372		1	61 62 63 64

				F	Resources.	Ī
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Chicago, First	Jas. B. Forgan	C. N. Gillett	\$75,634,455	<b>\$3,232,000</b>	\$11,847 132
1 2 3	Chicago, Calumet Chicago, Commercial	John Cunnea Geo. E. Roberts	John J. Cunnea N. R. Losch	504,373 46,145,174	104,802	24,354
4	Chicago, Continental	Geo. M. Reynolds	Wm. G. Schroeder.	48,257,106	3,742,187	3,537,589
5	Chicago, Corn Ex- change.	Ernest A. Hamill	Frank W. Smith	41,050,015	1,675,000	4,810,724
6	Chicago, Drovers De- posit.	R. T. Forbes	Geo. M. Benedict	4,257,047	535,057	251,770
7	Chicago, First, of Engle- wood.	J. J. Nichols	V. E. Nichols	1,684,834		683,627
8   9	Chicago, Fort Dearborn. Chicago, Hamilton	Wm. A. Tilden Charles B. Pike	H. R. Kent H. Meyer	8,415,843 4,707,873	1,025,000 507,500 100,000	559,050 769,166 295,900
10	Chicago, Live Stock Exchange.	S. R. Flynn	H. Meyer Gates A. Ryther	6,739,734	100,000	295,900
$\begin{array}{c c} 11 \\ 12 \end{array}$	Chicago-Monroe Chicago, National Bank	Edwin F. Brown John A. Lynch	L.C. Woodworth Robert M. McKin-	783,652 15,321,070		379,206 354,139
13	of the Republic. Chicago, National City	David M. Forgan	ney. L. H. Grimme Ralph N. Ballou	9,447,253 979,766	842,500	719,633
14	uce.	Edwin L. Wagner	i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i	]	ľ	321,808
15 16	Chicago, Oakland Chicago, Prairie	H. C. Foster Geo. Woodland	Henry Sheffield	1,049,524	50,000 257,500	5,000 $121,946$
17	Chicago Heights, First	E. R. Davis B. F. Zinser	Wm. B. Conklin W. W. M. Davis	1 281.597	1 50.803	136,310
18 19	Chillicothe, First Chrisman, First	B. F. Zinser Wm. M. Smith	Geo. M. Smith	90,273 74,625	25,000 26,000	3,000 8,900
20	Christopher, First	Nelson Browning	J. B. Lindley Geo. W. Ward	67,635	1 10.359	1 21.2821
20 21	Clifton, First	Jno. C. Gleason	A. L. Morel	104,663	13,000	1,497
22 23 24	Clinton, DeWitt County	Richard Snell Wm. C. Rich, sr	Fred Crang L. Walker	286,932 124,268	22,500 25,000	28,407 8,289
24	Cobden, First Coffeen, Coffeen	William Abbot	L.T. Wilderman	1 46,914	1 - 25,600	4,168
25	Colchester, National	Albert Eads	Edgar R. McLean	88,555	25,600	45,639
26 27 28 29	Collinsville, First Columbia, First	Wm. Fletcher E. F. Schoening	Wm. L. Kaemper H. N. Kunz	241,292 221,933	50,500 $26,127$	40,541 40,190
28	Compton, First Crescent City, First	Chas. Bradshaw	H. L. Fordham	66,916	25.346	14,000
29 30	Crescent City, First	Peter McDermott A. M. Stum	W. R. Nightingale R. P. Kinney	98,682 66,046	25,792	7,814 4,500
31	Crossville, First	H. G. Steinman	C. A. Swarm	84,886	20,814	7,419
32	Dahlgren, First	Al Sturman	W. B. Maulding	107,636	30,800	3,771
33 34	Danvers, First	N. H. Dowd John H. Stephenson	W. H. Bliss Lee McClure	235,422 157,987	50,000 6,695	
35	Danville, First	C. L. English	L. D. Gass A. R. Samuel	905, 421	208,198	[227,896]
36 37	Danville, Second	M. E. King	A. R. Samuel C. V. McClenathan.	424,664	200,000	348,570
38	Danville, Palmer	M. E. King. E. X. Le Seure. M. J. Wolford	Herman Bahls	575,361	203,000 162,975	98,507
39	Danville, Palmer Decatur, Citizens	Militon Johnson	Geo. S. Connar	926,318	102,515	44,698
40 41	Decatur, Millikin Decatur, National	O. B. Garin D. S. Shellabarger	S. E. Walker B. O. McReynolds	1,649,822 1,417,513	397,800 254,500	1,421,846 116,930
42	De Kaid, First	E. P. EHWOOd	F. O. Crego	691,824	25,375	120,038
43	De Land, First Delavan, Tazewell	H. G. Porter J. W. Crabb	G. R. Hursh	113,173 198,509		9,100
44	County.		Daniel Crabb	1	′	1 '
45 46	Dixon, Čity Dixon, Dixon	Saml. C. Eells J. C. Ayres	W. C. Durkes A. P. Armington	376,786 534,207	5 25,000 50,000	126,078 182,891
47	Dolton, First	Carl Baake	Horace Holmes	86,964	$\{20,650$	52,256
48 49	Dundee, First	A. F. Chapman P. N. Pope	Geo. B. Irick H. C. Miller		25,000 50,000	38,975 55,840
50	Duquoin, First Dwight, First	Frank L. Smith	John J. Doherty	326,361 278,578	46,500	57,940
51	Earlville, First Earlville, Earlville	Geo. W. Mundie Ezra T. Goble	Chas. Hoss	260,535	1 - 50.239	5.320
52 53	East Peoria, First	Saml. Mosiman	C. C. Strong Herbert R. Dennis.	146,961 99,617	51,200 26,200	10,861 14,727
54	East St. Louis, South- ern Illinois.	H. D. Sexton	C. Reeb	1,101,731	202,500	365,844
55	Edwardsville, First Effingham, First	H. Trares L. Burrell	J. F. Keshmer H. B. Wernsing	386,853	132,245 25,000 7 25,954 8 200,000 103,880 164,500	365,776 12,504 13,952 122,850 179,520 140,706 34,724 66,000 3,200
56 57	Eldorado, First	!Wm M (÷recc	l Roy Greeg	244,723 112,577	25,954	13,952
<b>5</b> 8	Elgin, First	D. F. Barclay D. E. Wood E. D. Waldron John A. Russell	Roy Gregg A. C. Hawkins	833,793	200,000	122,850
<b>5</b> 9 <b>6</b> 0	Elgin, Elgin	D. E. Wood	L. N. Seaman Wilson H. Doe	560,319	103,880	179,520
61	Elgin, Home Elgin, Union	John A. Russell	Alex L. Metzel	326,201	105,600	34,724
62	El Paso, First. El Paso, Woodford	A. S. MUKIMINEY	FIRMA D. SHILL	354,027	50,000	66,000
63	County. Enfield, First	J. F. Shepard	J. F. Sturgeon	100,000	31,500	
64 65	Enfield, First Equality, First	J. E. Willis C. W. Wiedemann	Jas. M. Jordan A. F. Davenport	55,491 67,108 287,808 1,413,704	25,450 25,850	7,610 6,403
66	Erie, First	Robert L. Burchell.	Robert C. Burchell.	287,80	25,850 41,000	17,478
67	Evanston, City	) Jos. F. Ward	1 Charles N. Stevens.	.1 1,413,704	103,000	205,406

Reso	Resources.		Liabilities.							_
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
13, 381, 805 17, 645, 480	10, 465, 125 15, 469, 839	88,652,201	7,000,000 4,000,000	2,200,000 3,000,000	1,143,646 963,096	2, 766, 000 3, 603, 200	25, 855, 005 29, 821, 737	250,000	\$57,665,217 41,242,626 47,264,168	1 2 3 4
10,640,519	13, 023, 741 1, 170, 442	71, 200, 002	3,000,000				33, 996, 586 2, 508, 840	1	28, 361, 439 4, 026, 446	5 6
477,099			1		l		2,661,961			7
2,852,559 1,579,639 1,824,364	1,052,865	8,617,043	1,000,000 500,000 1,250,000	125,000	27,092	496,795	6, 639, 727 3, 344, 050 4, 178, 119	150,000	6, 268, 447 3, 974, 106 4, 845, 430	9
174,470 4,915,385	239,095 3,609,473	1,861,923	300,000	36,000 700,000	27,863 434,917	280,200 1,070,000	1,007,573 7,936,305	1,000 1,000	209,287 13,211,869	11 12
3,335,893 252,768	2,773,777 312,167	$17,119,056 \ 2,122,055$			209,923 19,479	793,700 250,000	5,091,078 910,956	1,000	9,223,356 651,620	13 14
103,700 344,978 153,421 13,702	281,103 37,173 6,879	158,700 2,055,051 659,304 138,854	$\begin{array}{c} 100,000 \\ 250,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 25,000 \end{array}$	50,000 15,500 5,000	6,712 1,149	48,800 250,000 49,300 24,700	1,123,295 537,794 83,005		5,000 4,521 5,000 5,000 4,521 5,000 4,799 8,739 96,726 973,089	15 16 17 18
21,812 13,529 9,816 60,779	6,788 5,883 5,178 18,901	118.688	$25,000 \ 25,000 \ 25,000 \ 50,000$	5,000 3,450 3,250	833	$25,000 \\ 10,000 \\ 12,500 \\ 22,500$	81,793 79,260 92,337 329,147		145 940	19 20 21 22
60,258 29,145 30,920 37,779	3,085 8,927	228,614 $109,512$ $199,641$ $398,542$	25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000	1,500	$\frac{310}{3.177}$	$25,000 \ 25,000 \ 24,300 \ 50,000$	163,853 57,502 147,164 266,347		1,524	23 24 25 26
41,926 23,924 21,185 43,025	5,640 4,131	350,082 $135,826$ $157,604$	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	9,000 5,000 2,100	1,294 201 909	25,000 25,000 25,000 12,750	289,788 80,625 104,595 95,927			27 28 29 30
35,414 11,965 57,094 30,366	10,146	158,679	$\frac{25,000}{30,000}$	3,500 6,000 20,000	1,915 3,193	20,000 30,000 50,000 6,500	108,264 90,539 256,978		5,000	31 32 33
305, 211 192, 406 149, 659 127, 990 184, 011	1 - 106.710	388,339 217,691 1,753,436 1,250,326 953,498	300,000 150,000 150,000 160,000	50,000		200,000 150,000 150,000	1,080,935 843,115 377,696	1,000 198,809	4,821 50,126 49,799	35 36 37
127, 930 184,011 1,275,136 429,308 162,734 37,933	46,402 59,606 300,575 105,118 45,375 6,337	1,317,148 $5,045,179$ $2,323,369$ $1,045,346$	100,000 100,000 200,000 200,000 50,000 35,000	50,000	83,955	25,000	$\begin{array}{c} 303,770\\ 980,025\\ 3,460,236\\ 1,549,396\\ 836,391\\ 122,196\end{array}$	1,000	255, 401	42
71,168 61,558	14,528	374,786		25,000	190	25,000	220,000	1,000	<b>29,</b> 762	44
61,558 12,337 25,419 36,668 38,536	7,922 15,069 16,883	180,129 307,161 485,752	100,000 $25,000$ $50,000$ $50,000$	5,000 5,000 50,000	2,099 1,819 16,430	20,000 23,950 50.000	629,523 128,030 226,402 319,322	1.000	2,000	46 47 48 49
79,110 25,044 20,332 130,151	19,409 $11,339$ $12,122$	414,613 245,405 172,998	50,000 $50,000$ $25,000$	$ \begin{array}{cccc} 10,000 \\ 5,000 \\ 3,000 \end{array} $	14,393 1,096	49,500 50,000 25,000	290,720 139,312 119,998 1,412,474	74,999	51,285	51 52 53 54
97,356 59,843 21,545	35,847 23,807 7,478	1,018,077 365,877 181,504	100,000 50,000 25,000	80,000 10,000 7,500	7,501 12,430 414	100,000 25,000 25,000	727,005		2,574	55 56 57
137, 430 80,069 115,870 44,738 78,123 29,069	48,545 49,196 38,992 38,906	972,333 $1,055,125$ $550,255$	150,000 150,000 100,000 50,000	50,000 100,000 15,000 35,000	26,381 28,904 3,668 10,385	98,800 110,000 100,000 50,000	584,164 297,208 428,538	1,000 1,000	81,055 33,379 3,133	59 60 61 62
23,950 33,012 49,244 186,641	9,104	$\begin{array}{ccc} 1 & 121,605 \\ 139,362 \\ 417,377 \end{array}$	25,000	1,750 2,425 20,000	305 2,305 5,984				4,184	1

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Fairbury, First	T. S. O. McDowell.	C. E. Maunder	<b>\$</b> 110,953	\$51,700	\$37,000
2 3 4	Fairfield, First Fairfield, Fairfield Farmer City, John Weedman.	A. J. Poorman, jr Adam Rinard W. W. Murphy	F. M. Brock U. S. Staley G. M. Kincaid	120,728 126,819 297,669	\$51,700 12,500 62,200 75,000	21,467 87,825 9,026
5	Farmer City, Old First Findlay, First	E. C. Swigart E. S. Combs	D. L. Fuller	207,319 137,262 172,331	$16,250 \\ 13,000$	14,000 3,708
7	Flora, First	H. F. Pixley	J. E. Dazey C. E. Hemphill J. V. McDowell	172,331	84,000	41,840
8 9	Flora, First	T. S. O. McDowell J. A. Hamilton Addison Bidwell	R. E. Hamill	110,273 67,494	25,500 25,888	62,700 39,470
10 11	Freeport, First Freeport, Second	Addison Bidwell W. V. B. Elson	J. M. Clark D. F. Graham	897,448 350,330	100,000 25,000	70,959 39,060
12	Galena, Galena Galena, Merchants	John Ross	W. Ford C. S. Merrick	567,399	25 0001	36,215
13 14	Galena, Merchants Galesburg, First	J. H. Hellman L. F. Wertman	C. S. Merrick F. L. Conger	$\begin{bmatrix} 310,677 \\ 935,717 \end{bmatrix}$	25,000 155,786	20,000 78,140
15	Galesburg, Galesburg Galva, Galva First	P. F. Brown	A. S. Hamilton	713,373	103,862	169,000
16 17	Gardner, First	P. Herdien A. G. Perry	V. A. Wigren F. L. Root	353,428 27,148	50,000 $25,325$	149,115 9.752
18 19	Geneseo, First	O. W. Hoit	Hiram Wilson W. M. Stewart	277,317 351,437	50,000	9,752 10,000
20	Geneseo, Farmers Geneva, First	P. S. Schnabele H. B. Fargo	A. R. Dow	84,183	$     \begin{array}{r}       50,000 \\       6,531     \end{array} $	$69,192 \\ 2,610$
$\frac{21}{22}$	Georgetown, First	J. G. Clark Evan Mattinson	O. P. Clark L. E. Rockwood	150,152 259,949	$51,500 \\ 93,756$	13,134 93,028
23	Gillespie, Gillespie	H. H. Behrens	H. W. Rice	148,574 142,396	52,000	19,629
24 25	Goleonda, First	Dwight L. Parker Henry Walter.ir	Robert M. Pollock W. H. Whiteside	142,396	25,500 52,000	23,688 15,423
26	Goreville, First	Henry Walter, jr Thos. A. Bradley	J. B. Hudgens	49,724	8,360 10,000	15,423 3,132 14,336
27 28	Grand Tower, First	Thomas D. Catlin C. C. Huthmacher	James P. Catlin Lewis M. Crow	112,460 50,555	6,546	14,336
29 30	Gillespie, Gillespie. Gillespie, Gillespie. Gillespie, Gillespie. Golconda, First. Goreville, First. Grand Ridge, First. Grand Tower, First. Granite City, First. Granite City, Granite City, Granite	C. C. Huthmacher J. W. Perry Geo. W. Niedring- haus.	W.J. Biel D. J. Murphy	50,555 313,285 330,995	6,546 62,375 52,500	10,878 121,229 73,828
31 32	Grayville, First Grayville, Farmers Greenfield, First	J. W. Perry Geo. P. Bowman	H. C. Perry H. L. Ronalds	151,641	13,381 13,000	27,246 12,240 97,644 18,438
33	Greenfield, First	John R. Sheffield	Ralph Metcalf	106,709 265,563 224,311	15.000	97,644
34 35	Greenup, Greenup	Eb. Stewart Beni Newman	J. S. Campbell E. S. Hoyt	224,311 145,605	61,662 12,500	
36	Greenup, Greenup Griggsville, Griggsville. Harrisburg, First Harrisburg, City	Benj. Newman W. F. Scott. W. V. Choisser	O. M. Karraker	145,605 187,377 236,071	61,662 12,500 62,371 102,302	7,489
37 38	marvey, First	Young.	Wm. M. Gregg David Wiedemann.	147,864	51,061	31,409
39 40	Havana, Havana Hegewisch, Inter-State.	N. C. King Lawrence Cox	C. P. King William Sippel	152,800 58,424	100,000 6,901	595,389 7,172
41	Henry, First	Chas. R. Jones	T. L. Jones	429,030	15,000 31,000	89,643
42 43	Henry, First	Julius Watercott D. R. Harrison	L. R. Phillips John Herrin	176,283 345,009	51,500	37,145 25,900 27,398
44 45	Herrin, City	John Alexander Louis E. Kinne	P. D. Herrin	109,915	52,000 102,500	27,398 351,428
46	Hillsboro, Hillsboro Hillsboro Peoples	Chas. A. Ramsey	J. C. Ammann E. J. Miller	479,273 307,094	102,500 100,300	72,899
47 48	Hillsboro Peoples Hindsboro First	E. Douglas S. Dorman	D. F. Brown F. T. Hanks	121,673 116,887	36,200	13,174 12,941
49	Hindsboro, First Hoopeston, First	J.S. McFerren	E. C. Griffith I. E. Merritt	311,446	50,000 36,200 45,335 50,000 25,302	32,113
50 51	Hoopeston, Hoopeston Hopedale, Hopedale	John L. Hamilton Wm. R. Baldwin E. M. Mulliken	J. F. Schneider	1 74.582	25,302	8,500
52 53	Humboldt, First Irving, Irving	E. M. Mulliken Jas. M. Kelley	J. F. Schneider J. W. Poorman W. Milton Berry	96,082 61 998	6,437 10,437	8,500 6,200 6,884
54	Ivesdale, First	J. L. Allman	C. S. Coe	147,350	25,000	4,745
55 56	Jacksonville, Ayers Jacksonville, Jackson- ville.	Arthur L. French Julius E. Strawn	C. G. Rutledge J. R. Robertson	958,011	100,000 200,750	243,030 322,750
57	Jersey ville, National			$189,298 \\ 91,045$	25,509 52,265	
58 59	Johnson City, First Joliet, First	Geo. Woodruff	A. H. Wagner	706, 902	52,265 $101,022$ $105,100$	412,633
60 61	Joliet, Citizens Joliet, Joliet	Robt. Pilcher T. A. Mason	George Erb Robt. T. Kelly	452,258 1,057,499	105,100 113,500	1 434 223
62	Joliet, Will County	C. H. Talcott	Henry J. Weber	997,123	113,500 211,081	222,040
$\frac{63}{64}$	Kankakee, First Kankakee, City	H. M. Stone	H. J. Legris Geo. H. Ehrich		145,825 114,440	130,678 87,122
65	Kansas, First	W. C. Pinnell	B. H. Pinnell	219,503	i 50 000	u 36.300
66 67	Kansas, Farmers Kewanee, First	R.S. Briscoe Jas. K. Blish	H. C. Dana	578,823	75,000	117,108
68 69	Kewanee, Kewanee Kewanee, Union	Geo. A. Anthony	R. E. Taylor W. W. Calhoun	343,290	67,400	41,885
70	Kinmundy, First	A. W. Songer	R. P. McBryde	146,784	25,600	14.575
71	Kirkwood, First	W.C. Tubbs	C. D. Watson	441,561	51,000	7,650

Resou	irces.				]	Liabilities	1.			Ī
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$13,283 42,759 44,019 150,964	\$7,400 15,129 20,152 24,396	$212,584 \\ 341,015$	50,000 70,000	$12,500 \\ 14,000$	5,096 6,869	12,500 60,000	\$108,256 132,488 190,149 292,515		<b>\$35,</b> 886	1 2 3 4
57, 421 34, 474 59, 217 22, 621 31, 694 225, 622 88, 471 116, 080 43, 091 91, 299 75, 751 49, 404 150, 799 53, 183 30, 403 125, 645 104, 963 22, 583 85, 867	22,071 4,566 14,001 24,518 16,063 13,338	199, 653, 378, 188 235, 268 235, 268 172, 738 1,341, 714 531, 546 1,124, 660, 656 114, 985 514, 543 128, 293 354, 432 2576, 214 255, 849 290, 789	25,000 50,000 25,000 150,000 100,000 100,000 150,000 125,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 80,000 50,000 30,000	7,500 25,000 5,000 2,350 100,000 20,000 150,000 150,000 40,000 2,000 2,000 13,000 6,400 1,500 9,000	45 17, 891 4, 118 506 31, 676 18, 280 26, 842 10, 796 46, 336 37, 131 4, 930 3, 535 62, 776 19, 922 1, 742 13, 960 5, 757 1, 989	50,000 44,700 6,250 50,000 80,000 50,000	207, 481 152, 237 203, 556 176, 150 119, 88 841, 173 356, 988 526, 875 227, 433 868, 389 712, 566 61, 450 61, 450 160, 434 381, 861 94, 468 3, 894, 854 151, 594	\$1,000	\$35,886 2,371 31,222 118,865 12,568 3,884 78,411 40,327 150 3,226	5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 5
17, 682 26, 907 28, 920 66, 477 125, 519 72, 933	23, 078 24, 638 10, 348	68, 135 171, 049 102, 278 586, 444 607, 480 275, 549	25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 60, 000 50, 000	1,553 10,000 1,825 37,000 30,000	84 2, 920 1, 120 1, 071 5, 467	8,000 10,000 6,250 60,000 49,200	137, 467 33, 498 123, 132 68, 088 427, 373 471, 630 201, 554	1, 000 1, 000	183	26 27 28 29 30 31
20, 784 110, 622 42, 209 26, 960 69, 957 39, 437 37, 165	10, 327 11, 236 14, 884 6, 217	515, 078 358, 974 247, 567 338, 430 406, 938 273, 717	55, 000 75, 000 50, 000 60, 000 100, 000 50, 000	3, 000 5, 750 20, 000 12, 000 20, 000 525	8, 254 6, 831 24, 203 10, 803 2, 470 1, 262	35, 000 12, 500 60, 000 100, 000 50, 000	97, 152 433, 824 202, 619 140, 795 195, 627 183, 783 171, 929		33,774 72 688	33 34 35 36 37 38
167, 159 8, 394 148, 790 38, 287 62, 292 13, 421 93, 332 65, 946 44, 868 28, 091 58, 293 249, 478 46, 503 41, 404 31, 949 59, 568 318, 142 190, 679	2, 631 36, 976 17, 467 19, 585 6, 129 48, 774 20, 470 10, 518 8, 904 15, 602 21, 040 4, 926 8, 312 6, 281 11, 698 111, 560 107, 928	83, 522 719, 439 300, 182 504, 286 208, 863 1, 075, 307 566, 709 241, 785 203, 023 462, 789 551, 867 159, 813 158, 435 117, 549 248, 361 1, 399, 657 1, 780, 118	50, 000 30, 000 50, 000 100, 000 100, 000 35, 000 100, 000 25, 000 25, 000 20, 000 200, 000	6,000 10,000 10,000 20,000 35,000 35,000 7,000 75,000 75,000 7,500 40,000 40,000	756 19, 6600 4, 795 14, 519 5, 133 19, 336 2, 931 5600 2, 445 2, 535 776 1, 012 770 646 3, 747 6, 594 1, 676	14, 550 30, 000 49, 995 50, 000 99, 100 50, 000 35, 000 45, 000 40, 000 18, 500 6, 250 10, 000 25, 000	759, 566 45, 267 625, 229 225, 387 369, 772 103, 734 821, 871 338, 778 128, 225 118, 581 240, 254 330, 541 90, 302 117, 577 78, 790 1, 84, 700 1, 036, 119 1, 292, 544		11, 418 83, 523 5, 000 1, 338 1, 338 2, 906 16, 944 45, 901	39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56
51, 548 19, 661 214, 451 66, 400 250, 787 2294, 323 220, 737 132, 988 27, 336 37, 805 120, 785 47, 497 108, 768 17, 771 65, 458	126, 610 98, 692 67, 726 59, 350 13, 063 3, 072 37, 770	310, 921 204, 127 1, 529, 670 945, 749 1, 982, 619 1, 883, 259 1, 189, 137 1, 067, 692 346, 202 120, 557 929, 495 518, 644 849, 071 212, 531	150, 000 200, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000	4,200 150,000 5,500 100,000 60,000 40,000 100,000 40,000 75,000 25,000	12,146 147,659 81,892 6,957 28,742 4,142 73 8,835 44,309	200, 000 100, 000 98, 500 50, 000 12, 500	208, 401 98, 420 1, 105, 404 708, 269 1, 478, 277 11, 281, 371 714, 555 451, 837 200, 084 46, 825 696, 165 276, 673 577, 588	1,000 1,000 1,000 100,000	47, 905 19, 825 5, 683 226, 628 287, 613 1, 978 1, 159 30, 262 1, 500	58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Knoxville, Farmers Lacon, First La Harpe, First Lake Forest, First Lanark, First La Salle, La Salle	J. Z. Carns W. H. Ford J. H. Hungate David H. Jackson D. C. Bussell Geo. A. Wilson	W. W. McBride T. M. Hancock R. B. Williams Frank W. Read E. C. Franck W. L. Parks	\$274,676 196,575 228,374 145,210 209,562 910,284	\$60,000 50,000 12,500 13,156 50,000 76,000	\$22,095 66,877 6,800 70,962 10,500 216,557
7 8 9 10 11 12	Lawrenceville, First Leland, First Lerna, First Le Roy, First Lewistown, Lewistown. Libertyville, First	Geo. A. Wilson. F. W. Keller. H. W. Watts. Chas. H. Faris. H. H. Crumbaugh. J. W. Rhodes. J. L. Taylor.	W. L. Parks. P. W. Bayard. W. V. Strong. R. G. Hall. J. A. Taylor J. J. McNally. J. S. Gridley.	145,210 209,562 910,284 223,265 113,718 59,859 167,212 180,640 148,233 319,299	50,000 12,500 13,156 50,000 76,000 20,800 31,300 10,300 51,700 51,300 6,615	216,557 41,203 12,046 2,419 12,000 11,720 24,669
13 14 15	Libertyville, Lake County. Lincoln, First Lincoln, German-Amer-	F. P. Dymond Walter Puterbaugh. L. C. Schwerdtfeger.	C. F. Wright F. D. Hoblit Joseph A. Tabke	337,602	41,000 83,250 103,000	83,563 25,500 127,721
16 17 18 19	ican. Lincoln, Lincoln. Litchfield, First. Little York, First. Lockport, First.	S. A. Foley S. M. Grubbs R. M. Stevenson Leon McDonald	P. E. Kuhl Eli Miller S. L. Thomson C.H. Muehlenpfordt	754,911 371,849 76,785 84,265	$\begin{array}{c} 111,900 \\ 78,114 \\ 6,250 \\ 6,561 \end{array}$	210,032 70,737 7,200 46,142
20 21 22 23 24	Lovington, Shepherd Mackinaw, First McLeansboro, First McLeansboro, Peoples Macomb, Macomb	J. M. Shepherd. Jas. R. Whisler. Jas. R. Campbell. W. D. Sharpe. J. O. Peasley.	Homer Shepherd Thomas Viemont Val P. Campbell W. T. Miller Geo. H. Scott	63,583 29,105 109,421 69,923 329,483	26,000 10,475 25,000 25,408 100,000	8,359 22,048 5,261 2,353 5,590
25 26 27 28 29	Macomb, Union	Albert Eads. Frank Troeckler F. B. Townsend Aaron Greenwood J. L. Martin	J. W. Bailey. L. A. Cook. J. C. Pierce. Edw. L. Wilson. A. L. Martin.	569,254 94,520	102,500 12,961 6,300 10,428 26,000	184,970 4,899 31,443 17,470 7,960
30 31 32 33	Manlius, First. Maquon, First. Marengo, First. Marison, First. Marissa, First. Maryellos, First.	F. C. Bearmore R. M. Patrick Shannon Holland J. C. Hamilton	H. E. Hanlon E. D. Patrick J. C. Mitchell J. A. Hamilton F. T. Neff.	130,580 200,127 481,699 258,943	14,385 12,500 82,414 52,000 19,000	16,166 127,729 71,827 101,208 45,800
34 35 36 37 38	Marseilles, First. Marshall, Dulaney. Martinsville, First. Mattoon, First. Mattoon, Wattoon.	W. A. Morey. T. J. Golden H. Ishler Lewis L. Lehman C. E. Wilson	Bert Bryan J. I. Brydon W. H. Ownby Fred Grant F. H. Haskell	275,607 73,608 755,792	50,000 25,875 32,000 60,000 25,000	61,415 12,329 109,722 110,726 55,802
39 40 41 42 43	Mendota, First. Mendota, Mendota. Metcalf First. Metropolis, First. Metropolis, City Metropolis, Nat'l State.	John R. Woods R. N. Crawford H. G. Epps A. Quante C. P. Treat	B. J. Feik Chas. M. Smith L. K. McAlpin J. M. Choat	434,639 90,152 196,164 116,811	12,500 $12,976$ $50,000$ $52,496$	43,885 6,784 90,917 46,043
44 45 46 47 48	Milford, First	L. M. Murrie. F. D. Vennum. F. L. Baltz. J. P. Clennon. Ed. Chipman.	F. W. Bormann Horace Russell G. F. Baltz. D. A. Henneberry. J. J. Kirby	225,212 171,311 48,808 129,482	50,000 25,000 31,200 10,237 25,750	49,656 10,020 20,710 30,374 30,750
49 50 51 52 53	Monmouth, Second Monmouth, National Monmouth, Peoples Monticello, First Morris, First	Fred E. Harding W. C. Tubbs H. B. Smith John N. Dighton John Cunnea	F. W. Harding D. E. Gayer E. D. Brady William Dighton Geo. McCambridge.	1,085,329 502,996 530,664 296,840	20,000 206,000 21,250 104,000 200,000	91,745 58,479 28,500
54 55 56 57	Morris, Farmers and Merchants. Morris, Grundy County. Morrison, First Morrisonville, First	J. R. Collins  J. C. Carr  Edw. A. Smith  E. S. Shull	J. W. McKindley. A. J. Jackson. Ernest L. White.	570,265 280,829 120,047	102,596 100,300 116,470 25,900	47,550 30,607
58 59 60	Mound City, First Mount Carmel, First Mount Carmel American.	Thomas Boyd H. T. Goddard J. M. Mitchell	J. F. Welson K. F. Putnam M. J. White	86,741 384,977 195,077	10,400 77,500 78,000	12,820 44,034 60,262
61 62 63 64 65 66	Mount Carroll, First Mount Olive, First Mount Pulaski, First Mount Sterling, First Mount Vernon, Third Mount Vernon, Ham	Robert Moore O. F. Allen Robert Atchinson F. D. Crane A. C. Johnson Albert Watson	L. L. Emmerson	145,759	50,000 25,875 50,000 76,500 104,000	30,076 7,000 127,353 105,778 53,917
67 68 69 70 71 72	Moweaqua, First  Mulberry Grove, First  Murphysboro, First  Murphysboro, City  Naperville, First  Nashville, First	J. E. Gregory J. P. Lilligh Willard Wall John G. Hardy Thos. P. Phillips. T. B. Needles	H. R. Gregory E. J. Stauffer F. B. Hall. Chas. F. Chapman Francis Granger	73,194 100,744 252,979 285,203 359,210	26,000 25,800 51,500 50,000 20,400 76,700	152,947 89,584 151,940

Resou	irces.					Liabilit	ies.			_
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.		liabilities.	
\$137, 082 65, 965 41, 513 54, 307 69, 163 179, 059 71, 920 10, 682 33, 684 24, 359 45, 349 23, 607	\$25,000 15,399 11,819 12,670 12,722 84,654 12,492 5,297 6,529 9,430 13,528 9,765	394, 816 301, 006 296, 305 351, 947 1, 466, 554 369, 680 173, 043 112, 793 264, 701 302, 537 212, 889	50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 30,000 25,000 50,000 50,000	25, 000 10, 000 10, 000 25, 000 70, 000 10, 000 1, 800 2, 500 10, 000 1, 500	6, 332 2, 093 15, 645 37, 484 1, 769 1, 777 1, 658 3, 469 10, 987	\$60,000 50,000 12,500 50,000 75,000 20,000 10,000 50,000 6,300 40,000	\$366, 555 264, 058 194, 674 219, 679 211, 305 1, 149, 773 312, 911 109, 466 75, 331 158, 732 181, 551	\$1,000	\$388 27,500 2,035 33,297	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12
42,170 114,335 184,422	29, 234 42, 392 61, 901	· .	50, 000 100, 000 100, 000	10,000	373	80,000 100,000	410 061	1	0 645	111
281, 530 126, 861 61, 254 26, 444 9, 502 17, 028 27, 844 48, 091 133, 343 14, 044 49, 402 39, 331 40, 193 28, 614 54, 346 61, 947 75, 553 106, 283 39, 313 260, 651 146, 263 120, 205 145, 180 21, 442 22, 775 20, 334 8, 695 145, 180 21, 442 22, 775 24, 482 26, 264 275, 166 246, 405 154, 856 164, 85	96, 864	1, 454, 337 690, 402 157, 327 117, 532 113, 309 81, 099 175, 261 153, 168 533, 570 1, 050, 099 136, 079 246, 494 167, 764 198, 069 417, 152 717, 607 499, 714 296, 884 514, 532 157, 994 1, 238, 972 731, 796 712, 672 676, 791 136, 183 376, 285 248, 364 243, 406 333, 999 265, 565 131, 313, 290, 255, 565 131, 313, 290, 255, 565 1994, 822 1, 694, 839 995, 585	25, 000 40, 000 35, 0000 35, 0000 50, 0000	3, 000 1, 500 2, 100 25, 000 10, 000 15, 000 4, 500 106, 000 50, 000 9, 50, 000 8, 000 35, 500 6, 000 2, 500 2, 500 2, 500 20, 000 20, 000 25, 000	3, 556 23, 022 1, 669 4, 393 4, 404 1, 545 1, 286 4, 229 6, 634 22, 936 22, 863 20, 525 83, 544 21, 275 13, 564 21, 275 13, 564 21, 275 13, 564 21, 275 3, 970 10, 137 11, 505 883 784 2, 970 10, 887 16, 051	25,000 10,000 25,000 100,000 100,000 12,500 6,300 10,000 23,495 23,495 23,495 23,495 25,000 35,000 18,750 50,000 18,750 50,000 25,000 32,000 60,000	1, 050, 204 517, 319 113, 707 1141, 690 62, 765 44, 935 114, 574 93, 568 328, 014 740, 336 71, 912 1190, 802 115, 904 145, 933 325, 302 431, 463 334, 174 102, 811 919, 405 646, 648 1, 648 248, 217 196, 595 92, 790 196, 806 1, 002, 553 507, 266 1, 002, 503 507, 266 1, 002, 503 507,	1,000	5,057 1,014 5,057 60,741 500 67,044 3,600 75 1,864 91,775 91,370 155,815 141,370	16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51
258,111 45,806 60,204 47,645 86,995 43,705	45, 044 34, 589 13, 963 8, 627 38, 388	1,021,270 508,301 238,714 166,233 631,894	100,000 $100,000$ $25,000$ $25,000$ $100,000$	100,000 60,000 5,000 10,000 20,000	73,787 5,468 832 5,674 10,800	100,000 88,000 25,000 7,500 75,000	254,833 182,547 117,892 418,017 227,708		335 167 8,079 13,001	57 58 59 60
60, 676 15, 732 127, 449 74, 508 204, 587 37, 352 18, 309 20, 315 49, 065 80, 562 30, 296 57, 322	21,162 21,162 5,197 7,436 31,800 25,542	272, 916 230, 403 565, 891 935, 445 956, 848 544, 254 128, 550 158, 830 538, 291 530, 891 605, 184	50,000 25,000	4,000 1,750 40,000 37,500	23,608 14,616	25, 000 50, 000 75, 000 100, 000 25, 000 25, 000 49, 997 20, 000	107, 178 177, 573 412, 340 716, 848 669, 455 252, 443 74, 240 106, 894 378, 156 386, 164 489, 925 542, 090	1,000	21,781 40,799 18,267 4,504	61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES ILLINOIS—Continued.

T				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real
						estate.
1	Nashville, Farmers and Merchants.	P. Ziegel	C. L. Schulze	\$89,493	\$25,000	\$70,014
2	National Stock Yards, National Stock Yards.	S. Nelson Chesney.	Wirt Wright	[	350,000	24,762
3	Nauvoo, First Neoga, Cumberland County.	Milo P. Fulton Samuel F. Wilson	Fred Salm, jr F. M. Welsheimer	143,173 162,832	25,335 51,000	13,455 10,403
5	Neoga, Neoga New Haven, First	A. W. Lindley Wm. P. Tuley	Austin Gilpin	55,506 31,132	$26,000 \\ 6,711$	$9,775 \\ 3,510$
7	Newman Newman I	Scott Burgett	Geo. O. Moore	31,132 223,314 200,281	52,000	6,086
8 9	Newton, First	E. W. Hersh George Bliss	James M. Hicks Alf. Griffin	200,281 150,952	26,300 51,750	30,599 14,806
10	Nokomis, Nokomis	Geo. Sippell John W. Aldrich	A. J. Williford	413,211	$51,750 \\ 102,000$	104,276
11 12	Normal, First Norris City, First Oakford, First Oakland, Oakland	John W. Aldrich Robert J. Bailey	M. H. Hamilton John O. De Lap	203,096 59,420	12,500 25,884	60,470 5,964
13	Oakford, First	M. O. Atterbery	Elias Watkins	52,383	26,000	2,539
14	Oakland, Oakland	John Rutheriora	John F. Menaugh	153,941	54,500	9,140
15 16	Oblong, FirstOblong, Oil Belt	D. W. Odell J. H. Wood	C. W. Markman C. R. Hieronymus.	110 353	25,500 28,300	$26,922 \ 17,530$
17	O'Fallon, First	E. H. Smiley	W. R. Dorris	105.237	25,000	120,820
18 19	Ogden, First	C. L. Van Doren Aden Knoph	Leo Freese John T. Ratcliff	1 59.9841	10,400 51,875	7,456 34,300
20	Olney, First Oquawka, First	Robert Moir	H. F. McAllister	174,679	25,400	74,269
21 22	Oregon, First	Joseph L. Rice	Chas. Schneider	226,695	25,000	49,775
22	Ottawa, First Ottawa, National City	Lorenzo Leland Thos. D. Catlin	Charles E. Hook P. G. Schoch	1,595,739 1,409,784	100,000 105,000	142,475 218,545
24	Palestine, First	E. E. Mattox	C. E. Patton	54,654	6,382	38,021
25	Pana, Pana Paris, First.	L. A. Goddard A. J. Baber	R. G. Sutherland	149,390 952,780	53,080 131,500	$34,154 \\ 105,262$
27	Paris, Citizens	Edward Levings	James D. Barr	420,690	52,000 158,500	30,837
23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Paris, Edgar County Pawnee, National	J. E. Parrish L. M. Babb	Frank F. Hager G. W. Lemmon	439,196	158,500 52,000	152,507 $21,244$
30	Paxton, First	J. B. Shaw	Wm. H. White	310,404 279,766 303,756	25,000	36,452 484,100
$\frac{31}{32}$	Pekin, Farmers Pekin, German Ameri- can.	F. E. Rupert E. W. Wilson	A. A. Sipfle A. H. Purdie	303,756 431,540	400,000 466,562	484,100 136,000
33 34	Peoria, First Peoria, Central	Chas. R. Wheeler Richard W. Kemp- shall.	Wm. E. Stone Fred'k F. Blossom.	2,062,764 1,311,864	777,300 463,500	604,980 467,255
35	Peoria, Commercial Ger- man.	Walter Barker	E. A. Cole	1	}	
36 37	Peoria, Illinois Peoria, Merchants	Frank Trefzger Fred Luthy	Wm. C. White J. C. Paddock	1,058,857 1,106,452	721,000 680,860	$30,259 \ 125,760$
38	Percy, First	W. C. Davis, jr	G. B. Gieser	1 50.540	6.504	46.139
39	Percy, First. Peru, Peru Petersburg, First.	Henry Ream C. B. Laning	Joseph J. Linnig	374,834	12,500 100,000	54,495
40 41	Philo, First	M. J. McDermott	D. E. Godfrey	101,591	26,000	8,000
42	Pinckneyville, First	W. S. Wilson	Roy Alden	. 286,796	52,000	8,000 90,363
43 44	Piper City, First Pittsfield, First	J. A. Montelius Henry Higbee	R. T. Hicks	185,844 590,754	50,000 50,500	191,751
45 46	Polo, Exchange	J. L. Moore Curtis J. Judd	Wm. T. Schell J. M. Lyon	333,712 253,425	52,400	88,580
47	Pontiac National	O. P. Bourland L. C. Messner	C. R. Tombaugh W. C. Messner	367,294	50,000	33,963
48 49	Princeton, First	D. H. Smith	I N. C. Roberts	457,682	30,415 107,000 101,000	108,730
50 51	Potomac, Potomac Princeton, First Princeton, Citizens. Princeton, Farmers National.	Douglas Moseley E. A. Washburn	A. H. Ferris H. B. Peterson	367,294 71,591 457,682 482,220 537,738	101,000 116,115	108,730 46,171 51,435
52	Prophetstown, Farmers.	Nathan Thompson	Geo. E. Paddock	. 123,415	63,000	34,000 322,333
53 :	Quincy, Quincy Quincy, Ricker	W. T. Duker Edward Sohm	J. M. Winters	123,415 537,804 3,223,149	100,000 556 520	322,333
54 55	Ransom, First	W. H. Conard	Leo. H. Gondolph	96,211	556,520 6,700	1,333,494 14,000
56	Ransom, First	Fred Collison	Bart Rice	.  237,370	50,000	34,397
57 58	Ridgefarm, First	Cyrus Fitz Jerrell H. J. Cole	J. E. McDavid H. G. Barker			
59	Ridgefarm, City	Isaac Woodyard	Jno. W. Foster	. 75,442	51,900 26,233 91,550	11,079 137,850 22,911 28,465 339,284
60 61	Rochelle, Rochelle	A. P. Woodworth. Emanuel Hilb	A. B. Sheadle	557,070	91,550	137,850 22,911
62	Rock Falls, First	C. L. Hubbard	I.I.A. Kadel	100,848	20,000 10,500 270,000	28,465
63	Raymond, First Ridgefarm, First Ridgefarm, City Robinson, First Rochelle, Rochelle Rock Falls, First Rockford, Third Rockford, Forest City Rockford Manufac	G. C. Spafford John D. Waterman	B. J. Chaney E. E. Brumbaugh	1.288.453	270,000	339,284
64 65	turers.	Tr. I. I Hompson.	W. B. Mulford	1,374,529	260,926	108,844
66 67	Rockford, Rockford Rockford, Winnebago	W. F. Woodruff William T. Robert- son.	H. L. Burpee Chandler Starr		155,000 175,000	252,485 460,026

Resou	ırces.					Liabilities				Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undivid- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$20,953	<b>\$</b> 13, 105	<b>\$</b> 218, 565	\$25,000	\$5,000	<b>\$</b> 472	\$25,000	\$163,093			1
1,841,183	121,842	4,311,293	350,000	100,000	33, 473	350,000	1,587,751		\$1,890,071	2
6,852 42,867	7,667 13,185	196, 482 280, 287	35, 000 50, 000	3,500 9,000	229 1,353	25,000 50,000	127,753 154,773		5,000 15,161	
26,720 30,915	3,649 6,894	121.650	25, 000 25, 000	1 451	192	25,000 6,500	68, 384 46, 988	· • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	15, 161 500 31 100 521 3, 414 2, 636 1, 640 15, 884 15, 712 60, 777 1, 100 32, 893	5
106,881 38,397	19.387	407,668	50,000	20,000	8,186	49,955	279, 527			7
38,397 51,462	12,670 13,035	308, 249 282, 005	50,000 50,000	10,000	3, 419 855	25,000 50,000	219,729 169,629		100 521	8
51,462 118,529	33,839 10,165	282,005 771,855 322,680 134,923 113,742 300,258 548,152 215,599 376,522 91,339 501,066 338,291 2,109,211 2,004,174 112,498 328,529 1,635,529 1,635,529 1,635,529 1,635,529	50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 25,000	20,000 10,000 5,000	2,355	100,000 12,500	549, 500			10
35,458	10.165	322,680	50,000	10,000	26,416 1,922	12,500 25,000	221,136	\		11
35, 430 29, 292	8, 225 3, 528	113,742	25,000	1 2.000	410	25,000	57,920		3,414	13
70,596	12,081	300, 258	53,000 50,000	53,000	379	25, 000 53, 000 25, 000	140,880			14
150, 426 44, 163	33, 494 15, 253	548, 152 215, 599	25,000	7,000 1,200	264 2,392	6,300	180, 709			16
38, 895	15, 253 26, 570	376, 522	50,000	10,000	5,302	25,000	286, 220			17
9,446	4,053	91,339	30,000	1,500	5, 536 9, 459	10,000 50,000	41,669	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	2,636	18
50,300	13,643	338, 291	50,000	43,400	1,560	24,895	218, 436			20
29,025	28,307	398, 802	50,000	33,500	3,209	25,000	287,095			21
146,315	122, 340	2, 192, 211	100,000	225,000 225,000	34, 147	100,000	1,791,059		1,040	23
22,564	7,877	129, 498	25,000	7,500	1,694	6,250	88,793		263	24
73, 227	18,678	328, 529	150,000	10,000	5,356	50,000	195,503	\$1,000	16,670	25
88, 211	23, 151	614,889	100,000	28,000	5, 923	50,000	415, 256		15,712	27
163,634	38, 285	952, 122	100,000	100,000	26,465	100,000	563,883	1,000	60,777	28
9,446 138,337 50,300 29,025 231,657 146,315 22,564 73,227 364,969 88,211 163,634 116,508	4, 053 23, 214 13, 643 28, 307 122, 340 124, 530 7, 877 18, 678 80, 511 23, 151 38, 285 23, 204 18, 397	523,360 411.958	75,000	25,000	3,280 4,824	25,000	281.034		1.100	30
99, 569 294, 699	53,658	411,958 1,341,083 1,394,096	50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 150,000 150,000 100,000 50,000 75,000 100,000	1,500 12,390 43,400 33,500 125,000 225,000 100,000 100,000 39,395 25,000 80,000 80,000	1,560 3,209 73,916 34,147 1,694 5,356 21,989 5,923 26,465 3,280 4,824 4,824 23,059 16,087	24, 895 25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 6, 250 50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 25, 000 100, 000 100, 000		300,000 300,000		
779,879 557,197	145,710 . 102,334	4,370,633 2,902,150	400,000 200,000	400,000 135,000	45,749 11,913	400,000 200,000	2,054,338 1,408,630	400, 046 465, 660	670, 500 480, 947	33 34
1,154,697		6, 421, 171	550,000	450,000	73,767		3,483,845			
409, 141	80, 113	4, 598, 737 2, 524, 727	200,000	50,000	18,573 39,752 4,771 9,920 46,577	197,497	796,322	391,777	645, 198	36
535, 251 13, 614	76, 404 5, 678	2,524,727	200,000	150,000 2,200 25,000	39,752	200,000	1,140,066	447,792	347,117	37
183,612	33,864	659,305	50,000	25,000	9,920	12,500	561,887			39
142,245	35,739	749,376	100,000	50,000	46,577 405	100,000	449,162		3,637	40
34,548	17,834	481,541	50,000	35,000	12,990	49,980	333,033		538	42
53,089	12,700	301,633	50,000	10,000	4,680 13,809 62,699	50,000	186,953	- <i>-</i>	<b>-</b>	43
124,638	26,092	638,392	65,000	13,000	62,699	65,000	432,693			44
409, 141 535, 251 13, 614 183, 612 142, 245 15, 336 34, 548 53, 089 260, 394 124, 638 31, 049	80,113 76,404 5,678 33,864 35,739 7,074 17,834 12,700 49,178 26,092 16,523	2,524,727 122,475 659,305 749,376 158,001 481,541 301,633 1,142,577 638,392 371,484	200,000 200,000 25,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 65,000 50,000	23,000 50,000 5,000 35,000 10,000 13,000 20,000	1,075	197, 497 200, 000 6, 250 12, 500 100, 000 25, 000 49, 980 50, 000 65, 000 49, 970	249,439	1,000	645, 198 347, 117 3, 637 10,000 538	46
106,278	26,623	584,158	50,000	20,000	1.861	50,000	462,297		 	47
59,272	5,489 39,814	166,767	30,000	4,106	67	30,000	102,599			48
74,808	39,814 34,598	774,660 738 799	105,000 100,000	65,000	20,513	99,000	439,147 460 552	1 000		49
106,278 59,272 61,434 74,808 80,829	34,598 41,646	584,158 166,767 774,660 738,799 827,763	110,000	65,000 70,000	13,247 8,615	99,000 108,800	526,649	1,000	2,701	51
56,932	23,208	300,555	60,000	10,000	2,407	60,000	168,148			52
95,865	23,208 63,765 305,627	1,119,767 6,035,085	100,000	20`000	35,788 219,578	49,997	806,571	25,000	82,411 826,466	53
616,295 25,904		149,836	500,000 25,000	5.000	1,203	486,100 6,500	3,877,942 112,133	25,000	826,466	54
65,988	16,661	404,416	50,000	7,750	1,616	50,000	285,901		9,149	56
51,319 68,401	14,355 5,939			20,000	1,737	25,000 50,000	233,760			57 58
50,440	8,184	171,378	25,000	1 1 101	1 177	25,000	110 676	1		59
160.984	61 869	1,009,322	75,000	25,000	1,552 1,824	18,750 20,000	888,982		538	60
61,439 7,148 240,197	8,277	155,238	50,000 25,000	2,000	1,024	10,000	102,738		15,500	61
240,197	92,166	2,230,100	25,000 250,000 100,000	125,000	39,101	10,000 250,000 100,000	1,469,755	1,000	95,244	63
167,927 146,199	19,453 8,277 92,166 79,839 107,098	219,580 171,378 1,009,322 366,289 155,238 2,230,100 1,255,541 1,997,596	100,000 $200,000$	25,000 25,000 2,000 125,000 25,000 50,000	39,101 104,728 48,927	100,000	888, 982 269, 466 102, 738 1, 469, 755 925, 813 1, 461, 119	1,000	36,550	64
1				1	1	ľ	i	4	1	1
266,402 335,315		1,716,540 2,194,196	$100,000 \\ 250,000$	100,000 150,000	40,400 83,970	100,000 175,000	1,374,390 1,526,256	1,000	750 8,971	67
1		I ' '		1	1 '	1	,	ı	1	1

## Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities

Ī			-	R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.  \$449,254 \$466,914 \$154,500 \$135,242 \$20,640 \$122,926 \$9,133 \$147,363 \$35,000 \$123,835 \$25,812 \$247,137 \$51,958 \$22,020 \$20,352 \$51,821 \$13,413 \$196,457 \$52,000 \$126,684 \$51,500 \$126,684 \$51,500 \$126,684 \$51,500 \$126,684 \$51,500 \$126,684 \$51,500 \$126,684 \$51,500 \$126,684 \$51,500 \$126,684 \$51,500 \$126,684 \$15,500 \$13,827 \$6,700 \$353,437 \$205,260 \$72,051 \$202,885 \$25,000 \$265,103 \$39,000 \$1,364,943 \$249,000 \$1,366,761 \$100,000 \$1,366,761 \$100,000 \$1,366,761 \$100,000 \$1,366,761 \$100,000 \$1,366,761 \$100,000 \$1,366,761 \$100,000 \$1,366,761 \$100,000 \$1,366,761 \$1,000 \$1,565,500 \$26,500 \$1,500 \$80,632 \$26,625 \$422,592 \$25,000 \$80,632 \$26,625 \$422,592 \$25,000 \$10,755 \$36,213 \$205,503 \$50,000 \$271,331 \$104,000 \$271,331 \$271,040 \$31,050 \$31,050 \$31,050 \$31,050 \$31,050 \$31,050 \$31,00	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.	
	Rock Island, Peoples Rock Island, Rock Island.	Otto Huber H. E. Casteel	C. Hellpenstell H. B. Simmon			\$141,240 12,620
	Roodhouse, First	W. H. Ainsworth	Charles T. Bates	135,242	20,640	12,01
	Roseville, First	Henry Staat Samuel Collison	S. W. Taliaferro G. E. Crays	122,926	9,133	22,43 $12,39$
1	St. Anne. First	Wm. Sievert	D. T. Allard	123,835	25,812	12,000
İ	St. Charles, St. Charles St. Elmo, First	M. C. Getzelman A. Milliser	C. J. Schmidt T. F. Heckert	247,137	51,958	12,000 17,004 2,230 1,823
1	St. Francisville, First	R. J. McMurray	W. H. Highfield		13,413	1,823
	Salem, Salem	A. H. Bachmann	John C. Martin	196,457	52,000	85,380
ļ	Savanna, First	Frank B. Stitt	C. K. Miles E. J. Harseim	1 103 030	26,000	15,000 5,000
ļ	Sesser, First	Evan Fitzgerrell	R. D. Webb	73,827	6,700	10,186
	Secor, First. Sesser, First. Shawneetown, City. Shawneetown, National. Shalburille First	L. H. Adams L. W. Goetzman W. S. Middlesworth	John McKelligott	37,404	12,770 25,500	20.37
İ	sherby vine, rust	W. S. Middlesworth	D. E. Froehlich E. C. Tackett	303,437	205,260	20,37 39,70
١	Shelbyville, Citizens	D. F. Richardson	Geo. B. Herrick	72,051	51,501	24.99
	Sidell, First	Wm. G. Catheart E. B. McGuire	John A. Catheart A. L. Wilson Fred T. Whipp Alf. O. Peterson	265,103	39,000	9,50 145,25 261,20
	Springfield, First Springfield, Farmers	E. B. McGuire Howard K. Weber. Edward D. Keys	Fred T. Whipp	1,354,943	249,000	261,20
	Springfield, Illinois	Chas. G. Brown	H. M. Merriam	1,300,761	280.000	241,03 287,20 476,77 199,20
	Springheid, Kidgery	Wm. Ridgely	Franklin Ridgely	971,986	261,562	476,77
	Springfield, State	Edward W. Payne. John S. Miller	Joseph F. Bunn Henry Green	1,202,649	206,000	199,20 190,65
į	Sterling, First Sterling, Sterling Steward, First	J. H. Lawrence	S. G. Crawford	600,540	51,500	107.85
l	Steward, First	E. L. Titus	I. R. Titus	88,063	26,266	7,07
	Stewardson, First Stonington, First	A. C. Mantz Cornelius Drake	L. McDonald J. Irving Owen		25,484 51,000	$^{2,60}_{19,42}$
	Strawn, Farmers Streator, Streator	G. W. McCabe F. Plumb	J. L. Anderson	82.033	25,625	2,80
ĺ	Streator, Streator Streator, Union	F. Plumb	H. W. Lukins E. H. Bailey	422,592 794 942	25,000	59,29 220,16
	Stronghurst, First	L. H. Plumb L. M. Loomis	E. E. Taylor	110,755	36,213	5.30
١	Sullivan, First Sumner, First	Chas. Shuman Marion May	Irving Shuman	1 205.5031	50,000	9,42 33,30
l	Sycamore, Sycamore	David A. Syme	O. A. Tyffe J. R. Waterman	564,656	25,750	111,97
	Sycamore, Sycamore Tamaroa, First	S. R. Haines	H B Haines	l 104.8671	26,000	4,15
١	Tampico, First Taylorville, First	John R. Woods F. W. Anderson	R. F. Woods E. R. Wright W. E. Turner J. B. Walker	565,039	105,000	1,80 60,48
	Taylorville, Farmers Taylorville, Taylorville.	F. W. Anderson D. W. Johnston	W. E. Turner	271,331	104,000	63,05
Ì	Thomasboro, First	L. D. Hewitt Fred Callison	M. M. Fell	1 (1.94/)	25,394	62,75 $25,93$
l	Toledo, First	R. C. Willis J. E. McIntyre	Chas. A. Willis G. F. Hillman	147,206	35,138	22
	Tremont, Tremont	J. E. McIntyre A. H. Menard	F. J. Davis	80.758	25.725	$\frac{2,60}{9,35}$
l	Triumpn, rust	A. P. Wylie A. W. Wallace	Mark F. Worsley	[ 62,553]	26,000	4,74
	Tuscola, First	A. W. Wallace L. F. Robinson	S. Y. Whitlock J. G. Hemenway		40,000 6.765	32,89
	Ullin, First Urbana, First	A. F. Fay	G. W. Webber R. H. Sturgess	l 380,919l	12,500	2,74 $3,02$
	Vandalia, First	W. M. Fogler P. T. Chapman	R. H. Sturgess D.W.Whittenberg.	274,834	51,000	121,29 $21,56$
ĺ	Vienna, First Villa Grove, First	M. M. Henson	S. C. Henson	139,168	50,708	10,80
	Virginia, Centennial	W. L. Black	Jno. J. Bergen	146,447	32,500	22,13
	Virginia, Farmers Warren, Farmers	H. H. Hall R. M. Rockey	J.T. Robertson S. A. Clark	209,019 53,196	50,000 25,534	6,50 $2,02$
	Watseka, First	David McGill	Geo. C. Harrington.	226,488	50,500	14,68
١	Waukegon, First	N. A. Steele A. W. Reagel	C. J. Jones A. C. Moffet	959,137	25,000 50 000	182,08 7,00
1	Waverly, First	Joseph Goble	W. H. Dremel	[70,947]	20,790	12,30
1	West Frankfort, First	G. D. Dimmick	R. P. Blake J. A. Turner	68,023		9,46 5,75
١	West Salem, First Westville, First	Wm. Harrison O. P. Clark	A. L. Somers		$\frac{17,420}{25,750}$	9,9€
١	Westville, First Wheaton, First	E. N. Hurley	Alex L. Metzel	56,999	25,500	3,07
l	Whitehall, First Whitehall, Whitehall	A. P. Grout G. S. Vosseller	Alonzo Ellis R. S. Worcester	271,040	$\frac{31,558}{31.000}$	19,54 $52,09$
	Wilmington, First Wilmington, Commer-	G. S. Vosseller M. N. M. Stewart H. N. Roberts	A. J. McIntyre C. H. Kahler	230,093	50,000	83,55
	cial. Witt, Oland	Robt. Dixon Geo. L. Murphy	H. F. Hoehn	66,126	25,600	24,87
1	Woodstock, American	Geo. L. Murphy Willis Hamrick	C. L. Quinlan	169,141	12,500 25 col	11,86
1	Wyanet, First Wyoming, National Yorkville, Yorkville	W. C. Bocock W. R. Newton	Carlyle N. Shilton. E. P. Hinman	172,070	$\frac{25,091}{26,000}$	11,86 8,28 12,50
- 4	Vorkwille Vorkwille	W R Newton	Roy E. Lane	81,145	6,563	16, 52

Resor	irces.				]	Liabilities				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits,	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$278,775 241,605	\$51,963 100,480	\$951,237 976,119	100,000	100,000	\$14,387 17,826	\$30,000 100,000	\$741,957 557,266	<b>\$48,6</b> 55	\$4,893 52,372 325 25,220 13,258 69,329 5,391 47,661 3,712 7,045 137 309,363 88,768 542,577 195,337 124,008 1,509 1,248 39,691 47,311 7,711 99 91 10,000 3,731 581 3,000 5,507 8,963	
30,796 18 918	14,063 5,983	212,754 179,393 263,903 213,995 347,465 75,674 104,317 138,4131 260,857 165,762 155,417 138,949 242,552 746,130 166,937 278,681 517,467 2,238,806 2,288,806 2,385,257 2,040,185 1,897,110 1,333,802 1,068,135 143,733 154,847 353,877 1,51,338	50,000 35,000	2,500 15,000 8,500 7,000 10,000 42,000 2,000 4,500	819 4,156	20,000 8,750	139,110 91,267	 	325 25, 220	
18,918 59,344 43,545	9.805	263,903	35,000	8,500 7,000 10,000	1,176	35,000	170,969		13,258	
43,545 19,408	8,803 11.958	213,995 $347.465$	25,000 50,000	10,000	4,393 2,627	25,000 50,000	154,306 165,509		69.329	
43,545 19,408 17,808 32,260 33,357, 53,165 24,966 57,831 58,591 61,196 106,594 8,206 29,595	8, 803 11, 958 3, 224 5,000 16, 929 14, 508 6, 757 6, 873 28, 104 20, 868 41, 139 10, 245 11, 701 26, 350 134,000 152, 411 108, 609 65, 690 76, 074	75,674	25,000		277	20,000	30,396			1
32,260	5,000 16,929	384,131	25,000 50,000	600 42,000	$\frac{411}{1,242}$	50,000	235,498		5,391	1
53,165	14,508	260,857	50,000	42,000 2,000	1,242 1,220 472	49,200	110,776		47,661	1
57,831	6,873	155,702 $155,417$	50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	4,500 1,750	866	25,000 6,500 12,000 25,000 100,000 49,980 25,000 37,000	121,301			1
58,591	28,104 20,868	136,949	25,000	5,000	154	12,000	83,148		16,646	1
106,594	41,139	746,130	100,000	65,000	12,814	100,000	464,604		3,712	i
8,206	10,245	166,997 278 681	50,000	1,100 25,000	3 117	49,980	58,804		7,045	1
29,595 41,763 237,632 434,602	26,350	517,467	50,000 250,000 200,000 300,000 300,000	10,000	4.800	37,000	415,530		137	lî
237,632	134,000 152,411	2,236,783	250,000	200,000 200,000	1,125 45,090	235,000 100,000 280,000 250,000	1,201,253	40,042	309,363 88 768	2
403,438	108,069	2,385,257	300,000	100,000	96,264	280,000	1,026,257	40,159	542,577	2
403,438 264,172 131,131	65,690 158,130	2,040,185 $1.897.110$	300,000 200,000		6.00.4	250,000 200,000	1,189,954	1,000 39 987	195,337 124,008	
294,119	76,074	1,333,802	100,000	100,000	66,642	50,000	1,017,162			2
213,101 14,986	95,143 7,347	1,068,135	100,000 25,000	100,000	40,025 846	50,000 25,000	778,110		5,000	$\frac{ 2}{ 2}$
17,551 68,605	95,143 7,347 7,881 14,438	154,847	25,000 25,000	1	1 504	25,000	104,345			$\frac{1}{2}$
34 758	1 6.120	353,877 $151,336$	50,000 25,000	7,000 1,250	566	25,000	244,934 $98.272$		1,509	3
87,950	38,645	151, 336 633, 480 1,602,696 177,601 319, 418 443,926 841,585 155,047 77,992 1,089,963	25,000 50,000 100,000	1,250 50,000	15,504	22,600	495,376			3
365,614 18,583	6.750	1,002,696	35,000	200,000 17,000	$52,732 \\ 3,145$	100,000 35,000	1,149,967 87,456			3
38,703 161,898 105,070	6,750 15,792 22,982	319,418	35,000 50,000 25,000 100,000	8,000 7,000	4,073 13,398	50,000	207,347			3
105,070	34,135 5,842	841,585	100,000	25,000 340	14.636	25,000	637,260		39,691	3
14,179 12,371	5 849	155,047 $77,992$	25,000 25,000 100,000	340	1 201	25,000 12,500	98,430 40,151		43	3
l 298,905	1 60 522	1,089,963	100,000	50,000		100,000	779,393		17,711	3
133,580 98,064	19,000	591,815 $526,770$	100,000 150,000	25,000 25,000 2,000 10,000 10,000 2,500 1,000 75,000 4,250	10,668 3,551	100,000 150,000	356,147		99	4
20,692	8,305	152,271	150,000 150,000 25,000 50,000	2,000	142 2,779 2,480 761	25,000	100,038		91	4
30,691 29,327	9,344	222,605 $244,567$	50,000 $50,000$	10,000	2,779 $2,480$	35,000 50,000	124,826 $132,087$	 		4
29,327 3,078 26,285	6,891 4,887	125,802	25,000 $25,000$	2,500	761	24,380	63,161		10,000	4
96,125	26,407	561,309	$\frac{25,000}{60,000}$	75,000	700 17,942	40,000	368,367			4
1 28,634	4.882	92,496	25,000 50,000			6,500	56,568		244	4
50,814 95,098	30,102	572,328	50,000 60,000	45,000 60,000		50,000	411,103		10,324	1 5
22,095 71,606	24,963	438,393	60,000 $50,000$	I 5 (V)()	17,937	50,000	228,634 170,537		21,822	5
14,932	9,999	226,017	50,000	10.050	4,819 3,701	32,500	119,771		10,000	5
31,570 10,737	8, 141 7, 528	305,230 99,017	50,000 25,000	27,000	3,149	50,000 25,000	171,350 49,017		3,731	5
31,778	1 - 16.920	<b>8</b> 340, 366	<b>a</b> l 50.000	10,000	10,641	50,000	219, 725			5
140,091 65,772		1,382,737 374,303	50,000 50,000	15,000 12,500	67, 480 3, 150	24,500 50,000	1,090,176 258,655		581	5
23, 196	6,066	133, 346	25,000	2,000	1,290	19, 400	85,636			. 5
7,012 10,050	2.901	72,793	25,000 $25,000$	7,000	398	12,500 17,000	52,734 30,395		3,000	6
22,633	10,423	150 256	25,000	4,500 5,000	135	25, 000 25, 000	95, 721		10.000	6
15, 549 20, 555	14,736	236, 558	<b>3</b> 50.000	5,000 3,000	2,869	25,000 $29,200$	37, 819 150, 891		12,000	/ 6 / 6
101, 661 144, 494	21, 178	476, 972	50,000 50,000 100,000	6,000	8, 487	30,000	373, 522		8,963	\$ 6
104, 641	19, 968 28, 516	476, 972 528, 109 444, 853	50,000	30,000 50,000	8, 487 20, 293 4, 236	50,000 12,500	327,815		12,000 597 8,963	e
1	1			1	ł	1	117 551	1		
44, 209 38, 092	10,730 20,759 4,722	252,357	25,000 $50,000$	10,000	4,241	12,500	177,551 $175,616$			. 6
18, 195 23, 615	4,722 $11,518$ $3,867$	$\begin{array}{c} 171,545 \\ 252,357 \\ 107,847 \\ 245,703 \\ 181,777 \end{array}$	25,000 25,000		303	25,000	57, 545 186, 303		5,000	7
	3,867	- 30, 100	25,000	10,000	3,166	6,250	100,000		. 0.000	41

## INDIANA.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President,	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1	Albion, Albion	C. M. Clapp	W. S. Cramer	\$70,911	\$10,300	\$14,375
2 3 4 5	Ambia, First	Will L. Lawson	Wm. Randall J. N. Phillip	4,783 55,772	6,335 25,660 50,193	4.945
4	Amo, First Anderson, Exchange	H. C. Summers J. W. Sansbury	John L. Forkner	405,235	50,193	4,945 9,978
5	Angola, First	Cyrus Cline	Ciarence Freeman	192,791	51,062	12,550
6 7	Attica, Central	Elmer E. Myers Jesse Martin	P. D. Waltz W. B. Shermer- horn.	4,783 55,772 405,235 192,791 10,798 251,337	51,062 10,155 50,000	12,550 3,470 31,320
8	Auburn, City	F. M. Hines	Willis Rhoads	175,974	25,000	15,000
9 10	Auburn, City	Ino A Hillan	Willis Rhoads Wm. V. Webber Jno. H. Wilker	285,579 61,382	25,000 214,814 31,000	
11	Bedford, Bedford	brand. Thos. J. Brooks A. C. Voris W. D. Lemen Frank Zimmer	W. A. Brown	157,407 390,782 77,066 56,440 322,353	41,180	94,609 42,982 5,000 8,091
12 13	Bicknell First	W. D. Lemen	C. A. Bainum	390,782 77,066	31,200	5.000
14	Bedford, Citizens Bicknell, First Birdseye, Birdseye	Frank Zimmer	Gus Sharp	56,440	25,936	8,091
15 16	Bloomington, First Bloomington, Bloom- ington.	L. V. Buskirk Wm. H. Adams	W. A. Brown. J. R. Voris. C. A. Bainum. Gus Sharp. Chas. S. Small. Jas. K. Beck.	322,353 129,542	108,105 31,200 25,936 30,000 159,850	103,467 37,204
17 18	Boonville, Boonville Boonville, Farmers &	W. F. Weyerbocker S. W. Hart	E. H. Gough W. J. Veeck	279,876 181,058	51,000 51,075	82,264 26,962
19	Merchants. Boswell, First	J. H. Van Nata	Jas. S. Bradley	206,860	6,250 113,850	14,992
20 21	Boswell, First Brazil, First	C.S. Andrews	H. Stevenson	206,860 319,324	113,850	72,425
21	Brazil, Citizens	Geo. W. Riddell	J. A. Morgan. Chas. F. Riddell R. S. Taylor	163,304 131,961 333,989	102,000 51,000 40,000	70,920
23	Brazil, Citizens Brazil, Riddell Brookville, Frank- lin Co.	Wm. M. Zeller Geo. W. Riddell M. P. Hubbard	R. S. Taylor			) i
24	Brookville, Brookville.	Jno. C. Shirk	Geo. E. Dennett	411,825	51,000	136,741
25 26	Butler, First	D. W. Weitz	Alex. Greger Walter Snider	74,321 31,727 179,838	12,969 25,428 25,000	29,043 3,036 19,701
27	Brownstown, First Butler, First Cambridge City, First	O. S. Brooke. D. W. Weitz. Claude S. Kitterman.	Walter Snider C. W. Wagner	)		1 1
28 29	Cambridge City, Wayne Cannelton, First	J. K. Smith	R. A. Hicks Chas. E. Powell	195,934 24,394	51,000 12,738	30,568 11,440
30	Carlisle, First	Albert A. May W. A. Lisman		59,593	36,535	11,520
31	Carlisle, First Cayuga, First Center Point, First Charlestown, First	O. O. Hamilton	M. P. Hoover	71,585 31,348	36,535 25,400 26,822 25,750	11,520 14,977 15,279 700
32 33	Charlestown First	J. F. McCulloch	E. B. Long	67,443	25,750	700
34		O. O. Hamilton L. C. Kennedy J. F. McCulloch Jas. H. Wilson W. T. Beck Henry McJellen	H. T. Alumbaugh. M. P. Hoover. S. W. Henderson. E. B. Long. Jos. W. Strain.	67,443 98,968 58,485 275,214	7,725	28,732 26,728 68,867
35 36	Columbia City First	W. T. Beck	C. D. Knight W. F. McLallen	58,485 275,214	25,499 53,800	26,728 68 867
37	Coatesville, First. Columbia City, First. Columbia City, Columbia City. Columbus, First. Connersville, First. Connersville, Fayette.	F. H. Foust	C. H. Foust	100,010	31,342	ł 1
38 39	Connersville First	F. T. Crump. G. C. Florea	Frank Griffith L. K. Tingley. P. H. Kensler V. J. Bulleit G. W. Applegate, jr. J. E. Evans C. Golfra	529,186 334,426	50,000 82,062	18,425 81,651
40	Connersville, Fayette	Geo. M. Sinks	P. H. Kensler	504,406	1 25.000	
41	Corydon, First	Wm. Ridley	V. J. Bulleit	154,771	25,500	11,022
42 43	Crawfordsville, First	W. P. Herron	J. E. Evans	154,771 380,886 413,392	25,500 120,700 110,000	11,022 13,510 234,580
44	Corydon, First	Wm. Ridley G. W. Applegate. W. P. Herron P. C. Somerville			128,000 110,000 50,000	74,943 28,800 49,625
45 46	Crawfordsville, Elston	I I. C. EISTOH		374,912 476 303	50,000	28,800 49,625
47	Crown Point, First Dana, First		1 G. O. Newton	152,143	1 - 26.022	1.878
48	Danville, First. Decatur, First. Delphi, Citizens. Dillsboro, First. Dublin, First. Dyer, First. East Chicago, First.	W. C. Osborne P. W. Smith	F. J. Christee		100,000 36,800 104,000	66,851
49 50	Delphi Citizens	I. A. Shirk	C. A. Dugan C. B. Shaffer	511.787	104,000	34,034 16,510
51	Dillsboro, First	J. A. Shirk W. I. Gray L. W. Cranor H. L. Keilman		660,809	26,019	12,442
52	Dublin, First	L. W. Cranor	J. C. New	64,910		4,886
53 54	East Chicago, First	G. J. Bader	Wm. J. Funkey	138,710 188,481 90,782	51,500	32,355
55 56	East Chicago, First Edinburg, Farmers. Elkhart, First		J W. H. Knicker-	90,782 325,590	25,850 51,500 22,564 100,000	34,205 32,355 2,000 98,362
57	Elwood, First. Evansville, Bankers Evansville, Citizens. Evansville, City Evansville, Mercantile. Evansville, Old State. Fairland, Fairland. Fairland, First	Joe A. De Hority Sam T. Heston	bocker. Edw. C. De Hority John O. Davis. W. L. Swormstedt F. A. Foster.	153,876 659,917	52, 198	98,518 189,048
58	Evansville, Bankers	Sam T. Heston	John O. Davis	659,917	52,198 273,400 250,000	189,048
59 60	Evansville City	S. P. Gillett F. J. Reitz	F. A. Foster	2,234,219	351.000	184,760 420,625
61	Evansville, Mercantile	Louis J. Davis	Geo. M. Snyder	. 380,037	351,000 248,000 569,500	420,625 2,278 219,668
62 63	Evansville, Old State	Henry Reis	H.H. Ogden	. 2,016,772	569,500 25,955	219,668
64	Evansville, Mercantile. Evansville, Old State Fairland, Fairland Fairland, First Ferdinand, Ferdinand. Flora, First	L. W. Greene	H. D. Good	009,917 1,205,717 2,234,219 380,037 2,016,772 69,544 103,720 39,945	6,596	7,108 2,745
65	Ferdinand, Ferdinand.	Mathias Olinger	F. X. Rickelmann.	. 39,945	6,596 25,000 25,994	98,845
66	Flora, First	L. G. KITZMIller	. onas. G. Sines	. 71,832	25,994	2,129

INDIANA.

Resou	irces.				1	iabilities.				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other eash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources, and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits,	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities	
\$39, 483 34, 352 15, 349	7. 310	\$144,141 52,780	\$25,000 16,200	\$1,500			\$106,737 27,904		\$8,800	1 2
180, 433 90, 236 23, 132	40,280 17,635 5,493	686, 119 364, 274	25,000 100,000 50,000 17,400 50,000	10,000	12,960	50,000 1,500	525, 124 241, 314 34, 151		\$8,800 369 24,005	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
128, 191 30, 436 85, 503 10, 724	11,622	258, 032 727, 409	50,000	8,000 41,000	1,185 2,404	50,000 25,000 200,000			24,003	
41,709	21,602	-		.,	3,073					
22, 448 14, 756 111, 167 34, 272	9, 031 5, 008 39, 185 10, 468	110,231 $606,172$	50,000 100,000 30,000 25,000 120,000 100,000	1,130 1,000 33,000 12,500	107 1,090 43,698 1,982	25,000	83, 508 58, 141 379, 474 155, 854	1,000	25, 213	13 14 15 16
99, 849 45, 358			50,000 50,000	50,000 8,000	30,758	50,000	362, 576 207, 810	1,000	4, 104	17 18
50, 283 56, 707 58, 129 58, 319 85, 937	28.450	350, 289	100,000 100,000 50,000	23,000 35,000 10,000 21,000 10,000	2, 261 996 1, 591 1, 266 8, 581	98,700 100,000	237, 248 366, 025 264, 161 225, 997	1,000	635 135 1,628	19 20 21 22 23
67, 310 29, 062 21, 479 27, 680	33, 078 5, 349	600 054	50,000 50,000	35,000 361	4,634 736	50,000 12,500	559, 320 87, 147 33, 888 180, 589	1,000		24 25 26 27
34, 182 8, 473 25, 661 42, 508 12, 905 6, 748 49, 702 12, 491 95, 691 97, 585	18, 400 4, 121 4, 276 9, 020 3, 529 5, 083 7, 706	330, 084 61, 166 137, 585 163, 490 89, 883 105, 724 192, 833 128, 030	50,000 21,100 35,000 25,000 25,000 30,000	1,050 500 1,200 5,000 2,000 10,000	1.066	50,000 12,500 34,500 24,980 24,400 25,000 7,200 25,000 49,300	225, 018 27, 074 65, 628 107, 953 39, 975 52, 105 148, 110 75, 943 359, 825		500 449 4,175 21 52,823 18,322	28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35
97, 585 159, 692 20, 998 121, 453 23, 056 157, 205 132, 644 137, 037 138, 761 139, 793 74, 604 62, 320 110, 883 89, 996 23, 245	47, 827 27, 843 34, 385 9, 226 15, 757 39, 635 34, 936 27, 538 26, 196 5, 577 13, 225 32, 782 21, 626	805, 130 546, 980 688, 683 223, 575 688, 058 930, 251 685, 231 680, 011 741, 920 260, 225 577, 282 685, 900	100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 40, 000 100, 000	20, 000 30, 000 40, 000 15, 000 50, 000 70, 000 50, 000 15, 000 21, 000 21, 000 5, 807	7, 529 5, 431 9, 975 1, 359 26, 322 42, 750 47, 002 8, 640 5, 152 4, 013 16, 914 2, 944 1, 051	78, 400 25, 000 25, 000 119, 000 99, 000 98, 600 24, 000 100, 000 36, 000 98, 700	248,777 627,601 332,149 513,708 130,905 365,635 587,503 387,531 401,754 586,766 177,212 277,926 471,310 502,334	1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000	18, 322 26, 314 1, 101 300 17 61, 444 55, 646 36, 027 703 7, 500	38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50
23, 187 26, 175 18, 330 16, 929 164, 087	9, 759 14, 895 9, 000 57, 879	234, 699 305, 561 141, 275 745, 918	25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 100, 000	12,500	521 3,871 2,410 3,970 7,322	24, 990 25, 000 50, 000 22, 000 100, 000	72, 299 175, 829 189, 908 82, 804 498, 599		703 7,500	52 53 54 55 56
38,976 305,566 188,156 682,785 95,536 998,397 21,739 9,183 12,898 23,214	91,345 99,822 233,895 34,352 116,972 5,542 6,994	1,928,455 3,922,524 760,203 3,921,309 129,888 129,238 187,405	50,000 250,000 200,000 350,000 200,000	25,000 10,000 40,000 150,000 5,000 200,000	2,689 9,307 19,053 127,553 1,043 43,757 673 444 1,130	200,000 493,050 25,000 6,250 24,350	$\begin{array}{c} 403,656\\ 1,377,719\\ 2,282,380\\ 211,311\\ 2,060,224\\ 77,715\\ 87,244\\ 132,925\\ \end{array}$	1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 49,013	104,486 661,700 141,849 575,265 7,000	58 59 60 61 62 63

## Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities

#### INDIANA—Continued.

		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		R	esources.	Ī
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3	Flora, Bright Fort Branch, First Fort Branch, Farmers and Merchants.	R. R. Bright W. G. Stiefel W. L. West	Jesse V. Bright L. S. Bryant S. H. West	\$199, 324 56, 429 125, 503	\$25,500 10,400 20,595	\$10,795 6,997 8,500
4 5 6	Fortville, First Fort Wayne, First Fort Wayne, German- American.	John G. McCord J. H. Bass Samuel M. Foster	Orville L. Morrow H. R. Freeman Theo. Wentz	59,321 2,533,327 1,287,101	15,301 593,300 217,400	6,302 327,295 206,042
7 8	Fort Wayne, Hamilton. Fort Wayne, Old Na-	Chas. McCulloch Henry C. Paul	F. H. Poole W. H. Rohan	2,383,835 1,925,018	360,338 362,000	569,709 329,786
9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23	Fowler, First Frankfort, First Frankfort, American Franklin, Citizens Franklin, Franklin Freeland Park, First. Gary, First. Goodland, First. Goshen, City Greencastle, First. Greencastle, Central. Greensburg, Third.	John Bond Jas. W. Coulter. John A. Ross. A. A. Alexander. W. H. Lagrange. Thos. G. Vennum T. T. Snell P. W. Pratt. D. A. Saunders. Alfred Hirt. R. L. O'Hair Charles Zoller. James B. Lathrop James M. Woodfill D. W. Harris.	Chas. B. McKnight W. P. Sidwell Robert Bracken John H. Tarllon C. H. Overstreet. F. G. Patterson E. C. Simpson Morton Gilgore C. J. Garvin W. L. Denman J. L. Randel W. W. Bonner C. W. Woodward Dan S. Perry D. C. Moore J. A. Johnson	494, 041 452, 096 342, 487 516, 361 98, 211 160, 021 137, 785 290, 646 212, 073 403, 591 527, 255 338, 612 332, 950	13, 135 201, 000 101, 000 75, 000 129, 497 12, 937 31, 000 51, 835 48, 000 81, 500 101, 000 101, 000 20, 000 20, 562 225, 000	
24 25 26 27 28	Greensburg, Greensburg Greens Fork, First. Greenwood, First. Greenwood, Citizens. Hagerstown, First. Hammond, First. Hammond, Citizens German.	A. M. Turner Geo. M. Elder	J. A. Johnson	97,483 123,945 1,007,013 361,891	26,136 15,000 305,000 196,600	51,081 1,906 2,777 69,724 102,546 92,873
29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 50 55 55 56 57	Hartford City, First. Hartsville, First. Hartsville, First. Holland, Holland. Hope, Citizens. Huntingburg, First. Huntingburg, First. Huntington, First. Indianapolis, Capital. Indianapolis, Capital. Indianapolis, Columbia. Indianapolis, Indiana. Indianapolis, Indiana. Indianapolis, Indiana. Indianapolis, Indiana. Indianapolis, Union Jasonville, First. Jeffersonville, First. Jeffersonville, Citizens. Kewanna, First. Kirklin, First. Kirklin, First. Kirklin, First. Kinghtstown, Citizens. Kokomo, Citizens. Kokomo, Citizens. Kokomo, Howard. Kokomo, Howard. Kokomo, Howard. La Fayette, First. La Fayette, Pirst. La Fayette, National Fowier.	J. P. Rawlings. John M. Plessinger J. H. Miller. Joseph A. Spaugh Chas. Moenkhaus. I. H. Heaston John Perrin Frank D. Stalmaker F. M. Milliken S. A. Fletcher Volney T. Malott. O. N. Frenzel. Jas. M. McIntosh Job. Freeman A. A. Swartz. John C. Zulaup D. W. Sibert C. B. McClamroch. C. D. Morgan L. P. Newby Oratio D. Fuller R. Ruddell Nathan Pickett E. E. Springer R. W. Sample W. S. Baugh Samuel Hene. C. Murdock James M. Fowler	H. H. Holbrook S. L. Howard Argyle Brown H. A. Stewart W. C. Bretz J. R. Emley H. A. Schlotzhauer G. F. Patterson W. F. G. Golt Chas. Latham Edward E. Moore O. F. Frenzel R. H. Wallace W. J. Freeman H. E. Heaton C. E. Poindexter W. H. Goll E. J. Goar - E. C. Morgan A. L. Stare M. C. McCormick Frank McCarty Ernest George W. H. Arnold F. W. Spencer G. B. Thompson L. C. Slocum W. G. Gude C. G. Fowler	4%, 884 400, 791 4, 667, 441 3, 570, 305 1, 422, 100 4, 565, 556 4, 987, 861 2, 991, 301 1, 242, 080 67, 901 505, 877 451, 236 118, 944 140, 258 242, 961 170, 451 182, 703 825, 384 978, 605 317, 074 743, 064 415, 324 552, 213 1, 217, 010 566, 544		3,000 12,872 65,581 2,562,466,362 161,899 1,797,354 575,053 7,800 46,055 43,323 8,481 7,180 7,000 6,002 4,581 179,10 69,666 14,403 164,679 22,800 124,103 165,209 163,614
58 59	La Grange, National	Katherine R. Wil- liams. Wm. Niles	J. I. Norris	295, 221 741, 097 150, 191	32,000 50,000 156,734	1 1
60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67	Lawrenceburg, Dearborn. Lawrenceburg, Peoples. Lebanon, First. Lebanon, Lebanon. Lewisville, First. Liberty, Union County. Linton, First. Logansport, First.	A. E. Nowlin	Lew W. Hill.  P. C. Braun J. A. Coons. O. R. Daily L. F. Symons Chas. D. Johnson. Wm. Bolton W. W. Ross	401,306 338,637 298,387	275,500 102,414 80,000 10,000	109,619 35,408 2,005 8,801

## INDIANA—Continued.

Resou	arces.				I	iabilities.				_
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$57,359 11,181 47,893	\$13,291 5,866 11,278	\$306,269 90,816 213,769	\$25,000 25,000 25,000	\$4,000 500 9,000	\$552 540 902	\$24,500 10,000 19,500	\$252,219 54,775 158,867		\$500	1 2 3
7,074 760,629 <b>399,</b> 798	4,344 234,195 140,000	$\begin{array}{c} 92,342 \\ 4,448,746 \\ 2,250,341 \end{array}$	25,000 500,000 260,000	200,000 50,000	843 33,083 6,058	14,980 493,600 204,900	51,369 2,733,721 1,412,321	\$25,000 1,000	463,342 316,062	4 5 6
558,681 514,508	200,644 243,113			400,000 150,000	51,439 21,573	300,000 345,400	2,860,718 2,344,613	25,000	136,050 162,839	7 8
61,679 104,613 102,600 52,174 128,526 16,710 72,540 25,217 95,210 53,005 117,017 144,561 81,863 59,271 20,920 39,037 26,118 23,134 203,723 105,382	17,969 31,757 32,851 45,583 3,055 28,245 11,380 27,724 38,663 64,600 45,800 26,915 15,676 5,592 11,646 6.853	801,900 138,416 385,483 243,122 472,102 421,497 804,919 830,572 589,214 415,900 170,966 225,375 159,367 245,134 1,687,016	75,000 25,000 25,000 100,000 50,000 75,000 100,000 150,000 75,000	31,000 25,000 3,000 5,500 50,000 29,000 100,000 50,000 45,000 5,000 5,000	3,120 2,740 560 791 1,290 1,747 1,824 12,350 5,274 6,875 7,000 1,559 3,294 1,426 1,690 23,631	75,000 125,000 30,000 50,000 48,000 75,000 98,600 69,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	213, 223 265, 583 265, 583 495, 261 351, 049 583, 210 583, 210 233, 466 240, 673 447, 562 211, 769 114, 407 136, 160 102, 169 178, 442 1, 120, 999 460, 774	1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 125,000	162,839 134,381 16,272 74 18,223 4,419 45,407 36,258 20,148 17,131 28,921 17,389 11,921	9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28
25,691 11,637 9,686 48,034 18,538 3,012,191 1,692,451 629,025 2,937,156 335,633 63,307 74,144 92,127 49,535 31,944 47,394 50,739 56,556 390,74 424,257 70,981 359,816 62,216 148,011 1799,702 372,756	2, 622 12, 277 8, 5, 533 46, 344 616, 100 689, 644 231, 811 884, 288 1, 001, 001 621, 999 126, 313 11, 014, 000 17, 264 17, 726 19, 922 17, 407 112, 099 18, 277 18, 2	230,394 77,423 98,561 248,626 98,495 13,11,577 16,933,766 11,257,326 11,257,326 11,257,326 11,257,326 11,257,326 11,257,326 11,257,326 11,14,566 171,533 704,696 717,733 200,826 217,793 220,826 217,793 241,596 11,596,536 251,769 260,077 251,148,566 217,793 260,077 260,077 261 261,149 261,149 27	50,000 25,000 30,000 1,500,000 500,000 1,500,000 500,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 25,000 150,000 25,000 20,000	1,000 16,500 200 200,000 18,000 110,000 110,000 170,000	1,076,000 1,076,	37,500 15,0000 30,000 30,000 10,010 10,010 10,010 10,010 10,010 10,000 10,94,732 38,45,600 917,000 38,45,600 917,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000	141, 122 33, 298 47, 138 179, 681 62, 999 461, 865 3, 105, 958 3, 206, 982 1, 250, 644 4, 043, 138 4, 4438, 397 3, 448, 188 4, 438, 397 117, 177 430, 566 478, 707 154, 233 233, 222 1, 213, 581 1, 212, 155 1, 213, 588 1, 213, 588 1, 212, 155 1, 213, 588 1, 212, 155 1, 212, 155 1, 213, 588 1, 212, 155 1, 212, 155 1, 213, 588 1, 212, 155 1, 21	1,000 39,262 49,998 61,000 1,000 2242,208 50,000 1,	2,580 6,452,158 2,383,098 6,676,892 4,739,746 9,2,507,731 2,369,047 564,841 1,557 2,583 4,234 7,179 18,344 242,355 33,061 167,167 167,167 167,167	29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40 41 45 46 47 55 55 55 55 55 56 57
79,221	1		l ′	1 '	· '		290,97		4,794	1 58
183,299 22,948	10,15		50,000	9,000		ij 50,000	817,906	100,000	1,021	59 60
125,060 179,328 49,166 45,136 43,572 95,508 266,486	28,18 36,85 42,29 10,88 20,47 13,83 89,77	939,665 692,642 471,856 242,466 574,966 272,914 9 1,489,966	125,000 100,000 80,000 35,000 50,000 250,000	80,000 28,000 20,000 45,000	$egin{array}{ccc} 6,168 \\ 3,268 \\ 6,995 \\ 54,058 \\ \end{array}$	7 125,000 5 100,000 80,000 7 10,000 2 50,000 5 12,500 60,000	517,740 367,827 280,588 170,467 374,919 195,340 1,106,665	0 100,000 7 1,000 5 1,000 7 1,000	1,968	61 62 63 64 65 66 67

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES INDIANA—Continued.

				R	esources.	Ī
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16	Logansport, City Loogootee, First Lowell, Lowell Lowell, State Lynnville, Lynnville Madison, First. Madison, Natl Branch. Marion, First. Marion, Martinsville, First Martinsville, Citizens. Mays, First. Medaryville, First Mentone, First Michigan City, Mer-	John Gray Wm. J. McCord Geo. B. Bailey Albert Foster Wm. L. M. Kinney Edward Kempe W. H. Powell H. D. Reasoner J. L. McCulloch J. S. Cunningham J. T. Cunningham J. T. Cunningham M. L. McBride Michael Robinson Carlin Myers Walter Vail Alexander A. Boyd.	A. P. Jenks Geo. W. Gates P. A. Berg. H. M. Johnson J. F. Rickrick Lewis P. Schelk Edward J. Colgate W. W. McCleery E. F. Blackburn Karl I. Nutter. W. P. Lankford. B. B. Benner Charles H. Guild B. F. Blue J. F. Kreidler	\$521, 174 70, 584 125, 077 169, 180 28, 938 386, 262 509, 135 959, 544 499, 913 358, 368 213, 545 53, 614 77, 317 73, 325 497, 568 80, 679	\$153,000 8,637 41,100 51,000 20,163 104,852 175,000 323,020 70,340 15,000 6,523 6,857 17,595 50,000 25,379	\$183, 964 3, 217, 8, 943 12, 900 16, 742 341, 901 232, 118 78, 926 697, 144 100, 182 31, 184 4, 190 5, 255 2, 500 207, 027, 43, 738
17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27	chants. Milltown, First. Mishawaka, First. Mitchell, First. Monrovia, First. Montezuma, First. Montgomery, First. Monticello, Monticello. Montpelier, First. Mooresville, First. Mooresville, First. Morgantown, First. Mount Vernon, First.	James E. Jackson. James A. Roper. W. H. Burton. W. C. Osborne. Samuel Skeeters. H. D. McGary. T. W. O'Connor C. Q. Shull. Geo. R. Seruggs. W. M. Anderson. Edward E. High-	Wm. L. Williams E. N. Johnson Walter W. Burton. Jas. B. Sedwick, jr. W. P. Montgomery C. W. Slinkard. Samuel A. Carson. D. A. Bryson H. H. Leathers J. E. Carter. J. W. Turner	68, 810 190, 645 96, 819 67, 440 72, 878 50, 502 140, 357 297, 805 78, 922 73, 031 378, 885	6, 792 40, 700 20, 700 25, 650 6, 550 10, 550 26, 000 25, 000 21, 925 25, 620 58, 727	6, 584 144, 296 34, 270 18, 150 8, 618 9, 175 200 21, 850 2, 400 24, 773 47, 759
28 29	Mount Vernon, Mount Vernon. Mulberry, Farmers	man. Wm. M. Ford	William E. Holton. J. M. Sims	279,308		i I
30	Muncie, Delaware	Henry C. Harris W. E. Hitchcock	C. H. Church	179, 495 759, 051	12,500 155,238	1 1
31 32 33 34 35 36	Munice, Merchants Munice, Union. Nappanee, First New Albany, Second. New Albany, Merchants New Albany, New Albany, New Albany	Hardin Roads	F. A. Brown. Edward Olcott. J. D. Irvine. J. H. Fawcett. Geo. Borgerding.	774,095 103,851 675,103 430,819 422,350	156,000 110,500 110,000	80,022 92,324 108,504
37 38 39 40 41 42	New Carlisle, First Newcastle, First New Harmony, First New Point, First Noblesville, First North Manchester, Lawrence.	Haven Hubbard George B. Morris Ezra Stephens. Jno. J. Puttman Marion Aldred John M. Curtner	A. R. Brummitt G. R. Murphey Harold Stephens. E. H. Spilman Geo. S. Christian. R. C. Hollinger.	193.607	25, 225 100, 000 25, 250 10, 323 50, 000 50, 000	16,223
<b>4</b> 3 <b>44</b>	North Vernon, First North Vernon, North Vernon.	J. D. Cone J. C. Cope	Wm. R. Fall W. S. Campbell	210, 479 232, 270	46,260 31,100	61,469 19,038
45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53	Verton. Odon, First. Orleans, National. Owensville, First. Patoka, Patoka Nati. Peru, First. Peru, Citizens. Petersburg, First Plainfield, First. Plymouth, First N. B. Marshall County.	I C. H. Brownell	Uhas, N. Emerson	139,924 107,841 14,513 855,705 330,288 142,864 114,642	14,400 26,016 20,322 25,000 101,500	27,505 4,000 4,286 208,056 261,033 12,801 6,430
54 55 56	Portland, First Poseyville, First Poseyville, Bozeman-	J. A. M. Adair Isaiah Fletchall V. P. Bozeman	Jno. W. Mills J. H. Gwaltney A. E. Jaques	394,951 132,138 248,830	51,800 25,466 77,200	15,175 23,344 21,335
57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65	Waters. Princeton, American Princeton, Farmers Princeton, Peoples. Rensselaer, First. Richmond, First. Richmond, Second. Richmond, Union. Ridgeville, First. Rising Sun, National.	A. D. Gayle	Stuart T. Fisher E. L. Hollingsworth F. M. Taylor	1 289,882 837,974	152,500 25,000 132,000 251,000 192,500	113,829 23,465 71,819 285,481 138,235 5,700

## INDIANA—Continued.

Resources.		Liabilities.								
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.		liabilities.	
\$180,170 35,261 60,233 90,951 11,351 85,623 124,115 185,873 102,457 55,013 81,237 17,782 16,204 160,621 31,794	11,149 4,929 56,449 52,023 99,000 89,795 49,000	245,5180 335,180 88,123 975,087 1,092,395 1,373,343 1,712,329 632,903 386,676 92,148 113,323 113,924	100,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 125,000	130,000 40,000 17,500 35,000 25,000 100 1,000 600 25,000	\$38, 196 229 167 1,506 19,240 55,424 37,019 27,440 705 6,765 414 1,836 545 285	24,300 100,000 150,000 50,000 200,000 50,000 15,000 6,250	\$638,092 90,734 150,343 227,174 37,576 727,212 585,239 1,030,941 994,092 431,072 289,912 00,385 70,553 813,639 44,102	\$1,000 1,000 229,302	\$58,456 2,635 731 15,384 44,000 16,127 92,249	1 2 3 4 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16
12,142 53,313 33,000 31,640 22,786 9,967 91,245 49,930 48,320 17,626	13,575 12,900 5,142 3,488 26,177 21,784 7,745 7,367 43,558	198,364 155,780 115,974 83,682 283,979 416,369 159,312 148,420 676,386	25,000 30,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 100,000	1,450 3,750 2,800 2,250 10,000 12,000 3,000 3,850 25,000	3,300 3,368 1,313 7 3,083 9,542 256 1,161 3,243	19,500 25,000 6,250 10,250 25,000 25,000 21,250 25,000 50,000	234, 665 149, 114 93, 619 80, 615 46, 175 195, 896 316, 826 104, 429 93, 133 498, 143	3,000	52,150 46 5,377 278	18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27
101,563 51,441	32,780 13,034	1	50,000	7,500	2,545 1,239	12,500				29
338,195 123,793 22,378 115,939 53,078 125,715	39,705 76,656 62,608 5,972	1,144,590 1,677,312 1,039,940	150,000 225,000 200,000 40,000 200,000	50,000 50,000 1,000 40,000	11,816 41,397 6,875 1,166 9,388	148,997 225,000 50,000 30,000	776,907 1,073,978 733,068 103,050 560,337 406,931 487,195	1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000	25,870 60,937 102,833 23,003 7,415	30 31 32 33 34 35 36
64,991 59,916 73,355 22,568 98,407 77,634	11,469 22,332 19,759 4,337 17,717 14,941	$\begin{array}{c} 203,939\\ 467,302\\ 324,390\\ 104,589\\ 360,991\\ 451,238 \end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 25,000 \\ 100,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \end{array}$	2,000 40,000 15,000	1,478 8,727 3,612 430 2,777 360	25,000 100,000 25,000 10,000 50,000	150, 435 212, 479 249, 858 68, 159 224, 732 325, 882		26 6,096 10,000 19,482	37 38 39 40 41 42
59,432 63,614	18,390 18,365	396,033 $364,750$	60,000 50,000	20,000 20,000	$2,433 \\ 2,006$	45,000 31,100	268,600 246,461		15,183	43 44
44,753 33,704 47,478 57,302 411,578 114,691 92,163 31,686 64,325	10,400 7,861 1,093 117,835 56,795 15,246 7,950	193,196 97,516	55,000 25,000 24,950 100,000	11,000 11,000 100,000 25,000	2,981 9,333	1,400 25,000 20,000 25,000 95,200 25,000 25,000	126, 678 139, 015 128, 739 52, 392 1,369, 557 526, 415 215, 518 110, 446 281, 126	1,000	20,638 107,358 8,446 40,000 4,237	45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53
59,724 60,702 80,560	24,140 14,033	545,794	50,000 25,000 50,000	4,500 6,250 17,500	267 914 4,435	25,000	432,545 198,521 324,423	1,000	8,480	54 55 56
88,135 115,716 119,288 106,536 123,653 368,249 176,970 17,085 31,559	16,738 18,710 25,224 18,385 131,400 164,860 114,400 4,791	403,641 395,511 676,536 463,268 1,296,905 2,084,864 1,164,114 95,085 500,307	100,000 100,000 100,000 60,000 100,000 250,000 150,000	50,000 10,000 60,000 300,000 80,000	710 1,403 15,210 4,945 10,598 131,350 35,191	100,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 99,997 250,000 140,000 6,300	148,887 238,843 352,365 345,576 1,008,863 1,044,182 717,923 63,224	1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000	52,545 5,268 57,965 17,746 16,447 108,332 40,000	57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64

# Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities INDIANA—Continued.

#### Resources. Other bonds, Location and name of President. Cashier. Loans, dis-United bank. investcounts, and States ments. over drafts. bonds. and real estate. Arthur P. Copeland Allen J. Payton... Wm. I. Rudd... F. H. Nichols... A. T. Brockway... J. Harrison... O. S. Harrison... \$8,000 39,250 153,719 \$318,816 \$114, 225 36, 587 71,613 159,409 61,522 12,500 25,937 12,5005,885Earl H. Payne.... L. Link Ralph Payne.... L. M. Sexton.... 288, 523 38,799 5 505, 440 25.00020,745 County. 7 Rushville, Rushville,... Theodore Aber-John B. Reeve 324,355 25,00011,714 crombie. crompie. R. C. Kincaid. C. D. Billings. H. C. Johnson. C. B. Bolinger. John Messick. 25, 400 123, 917 50, 569 13,619 8 H. M. Brubaker... 110,185 J. H. Andrews. J. S. Mills. F. J. First. 99,795 59,024 348, 265 350, 953 10 6, 400 100, 000 8,408 68,909 11 80,122 $\tilde{1}\tilde{2}$ John A. Young..... 604,832 360, 183 416, 596 309, 276 181, 526 103,000 102,400 50,750 3,300 13 S. P. McCrea..... C. V. Crockett..... Frank R. Wilson... S. P. McCrea. Thos. W. Henning. John H. Cox. John C. Newby. W. W. Beeson. Lucius Hubbard. 3,300 3,839 24,046 5,254 7,650 71,900 14 L. W. Cox...... J. E. Kercheval.... 15 30,800 16 6, 400 100, 000 John R. Kitterman. C. A. Kimball... C. T. Lindsey... C. E. Campbell.... 94,562535, 119 440, 760 C. Fassnacht.... F. P. Bellinger.... $\bar{19}$ 100,000 104,000 100,000 64,170 39,709 20 21 533,098 South Bend, Bend. Marvin Campbell . . South Myron Campbell ... 525, 497 238, 528 139, 383 14, 780 13, 309 48, 973 158, 427 11, 577 1,111, 750 211, 728 168, 773 Sullivan, National... Sunman, Farmers... Swayzee, First... Tell City, Citizens... Tell City, Tell City... Tennyson, Tennyson... 262, 472 72, 364 78, 360 118, 623 C. L. Davis.. 113.977W. C. Jamison .... 23 Christian Neufarth. John Minger..... James A. Curless... 26, 088 25, 735 30, 712 30, 000 $\overline{24}$ Darius Nesbitt.... John Conway. W. F. Huthsteiner. J. W. Hendrickson. 25 John T. Patrick.... Clay Switzer F. T. Aust D. Deming W. R. McKeen 296, 034 33, 758 1, 242, 943 26 26, 125 250, 000 500, 000 27 28 Terre Haute, First..... Terre Haute, McKeen... Bertis McCormick .. 20 S. C. McKeen.... F. C. Fishbeck.... 2,075,372 967,655 Haute, Preston Hussey... 30 Terre Terre 100,000 168,773 Haute. Hugh Woody..... 31 Thorntown, Home..... 91,882 10, 110 J. E. Leatherman. E. W. Shirk. Wm. J. Miner. R. Day Willan. Geo. N. Edger. W. H. Gardner. C. W. Benton. John Wenzel. C. S. Tandy. J. L. Bayard. B. E. F. Purcell J. E. Leatherman... 31,175100,000 94,400 20,942 46, 574 8, 952 7, 170 14, 545 Tipton, First..... Tipton, Citizens..... George Shortle.... 676, 793 386, 504 32 F. E. Davis A. C. Brock J. F. Rubey E. J. Gardner A. J. Louderback $3\overline{3}$ 386, 504 70, 939 229, 889 192, 062 257, 045 124, 754 132, 543 968, 730 431, 296 Trafalgar, Farmers.... Union City, Commercial Valparaiso, Farmers... Valparaiso, Valparaiso... 3435 20,000 50,000 102,500 25,000 36 37 E. P. Trapp..... A. J. Porter. P. M. O'Donnell... Vernon, First...... Vevay, First..... 39 50,000 40 200,600 140,250 41 R. E. Purcell..... J. T. Boyd..... 1, 429, 071 262,000 75,000 123,400 42 William Baker.... George R. Alsop... L. L. Dougherty ... 550, 107 403, 237 43 P. S. Ragan.... 44 H. B. Shively..... Otto G. Hill..... 87,954 Merchants. 45 Wabash, Wabash..... Thomas McNamee. J. I. Robertson .... 592,921 121,000 101, 263 46 Wadesville, Farmers... 81, 621 134, 224 339, 772 Dan Williams.... J. W. Cunningham . Warren Wade..... 26.07313,034 47 H. E. Laymon.... M. F. Burke.... 8, 292 102, 025 10,250 48 E. L. Hatfield.... 90,540 49 N. G. Read . . . . . . W. M. Hayes..... 100,000 246,613 386,772 ton. 50 West Baden, Lee W. Sinclair... J. F. Persise..... 55, 390 10,000 28,764 Baden. Westport, First... 7,750 51 F. D. Armstrong.... John S. Morris.... 83, 105 6,473 5, 615 216, 146 6, 565 25, 750 3,270 60,19252 Whiteland, Whiteland . S. E. Brewer..... C. M. Durham .... John M. Thiele.... Jesse F. Evans... Wilfred Griffith... 53 Whiting, First..... Fred J. Smith..... 54 Wilkinson, Farmers.... S. C. Staley . . . . . . 45, 472 69, 594 6,351 3,600 55 Williamsburg, First.... Wm. A. Lewis.... W. S. Huddleston.. 25,768 9,489 Winamae, First...... Winamae, Citizens..... Winslow, First..... O. H. Keller.... S. A. March... E. W. Rust.... 56 357,689 50,000 80,936 M. A. Dilts..... 57 145,673 51,5774,776 13, 451 Joel Bailey..... 73, 219 25,887

### INDIANA—Continued.

Due from banks, exchange, and other cash items.   Lawful abilities.   Capital.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Circula at 100.   States and all abilities.   Capital.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Circula at 100.   States and all other limitities.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided at 100.   States and all other limitities.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Vided profits.   Surplus.   Vided profits.   Vided p	Reso	urces.				]	Liabilities	•			
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	banks, ex- change, and other cash	Lawful	resources and	Capital.	Surplus.	vided		Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	\$127,573 34,425	\$28,100 5,570	\$596,714 187,445	\$50,000 35,000	\$10,000 855	\$1,840 1,121	\$50,000 35,000	\$466,073 115,469		<b>\$1</b> 8,801	1 2 3 4 5 6
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	96,388 42,231	27,481 6,146	449,497 $141,721$	50,000 25,000	15,000 200	44,138 481	12,500 25,000	322,754 91,040		5,105	3
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	100,272 107,192	34,300 35,638	474,394 694,015	50,000 100,000	45,000 100,000	1,208 6,125	12,500 25,000	363,130 462,890		2,556	5
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		1		100,000	75,000	7,976	25,000	077 700	į		-
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	86, 467 104, 412	11,186 33,927	246,857 $713,221$	$25,000 \\ 100,000$	12,500 35,000	2,615 6,374	$25,000 \\ 100,000$	181,743 470,847	\$1,000		8 9
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	74,065 $22,065$	$\begin{bmatrix} 27,781 \\ 6,723 \end{bmatrix}$	123,718	$100,000 \\ 25,000$	17,100 1,500	2,895 1,053	6,250	392,409 89,918			10 11
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	180, 477	103,200	1,057,418	100,000	100,000	47,056 1 806	100,000	710,210		152	12
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	76,832	28,770	628, 437	100,000	53,000	1,676	99,997	373,764		10.005	14
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	58,763	14,586	290,929	30,000	10,000	4,433 737	30,000	220,195		19,885	15 16
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	29,215	7,409	145,236 990,905	25,000 105,000	2,000 85,000	663 24, 181	5,937 98,400	111,636 650,636	•	27.691	17
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	163,000	27, 264	795, 194	100,000	100,000	5,725	97,500	461,371	25,000	5,598	19
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	109,866 $127,172$			100,000	100,000	7,163	100,000	685, 133	25,000	41,573	20 21
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	162, 444	31,000	709,276	100,000	20,000	6, 423	100,000	473, 482 80 141	1,000	8,373	22
$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	9,646	6,283	153, 333	25,000	1,875	1,011	20,510	104,936			24
$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	30,079 60,973	27,082	572,598	30,000 30,000	19,000	2,049 3,843	30,000	188, 450 489, 568		105	25 26
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	14, 523 872, 662	2,757 $211.687$	88,740 3.689.042	25,000 400,000	105 250,000	1 476	25,000 250,000	37,738 1 962 394	198 646	421 355 944	27
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	738, 830 345, 324	456, 867 158, 048	3,982,797 1,739,800	500,000 300,000	200,000	47,452 11,848	500,000 98,300	2, 322, 594 1, 104, 390		412, 751 155, 262	29 30
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	49.843	7,119	190, 129	30,000	3,000	834		126, 295			31
$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	178, 614	50, 224	718,694	50,000	5,000	14,619	98,300 50,000	585, 851		13, 224	33
94, 769 38, 781 672, 656 50, 000 25, 000 36, 367 50, 000 510, 289 1,00 58, 164 42, 441 718, 425 100, 000 20, 000 16, 585 100, 000 479, 490 2, 38 22, 338 7, 176 200, 767 50, 000 6, 800 1, 309 25, 000 105, 255 12, 40	22, 965	9,400 62,567	131, 418 482, 464	250,000 50.000	1,500 10,000	2,583 2,414	6, 250 18, 900	81,685 401,147		14,400	34
22,338 7,176 200,767 50,000 6,800 1,309 25,000 105,258 12,40	94,769	38, 781	672,656	50,000	25,000	36,367	50,000	510, 289		1,002	36
	$\frac{36,104}{22,338}$	7,176	200,767	50,000	6,800	1,309	25,000	105, 258		12, 400	38
$ \begin{bmatrix} 23,206 & 11,758 & 330,516 & 50,000 & 30,000 & 8,935 & 50,000 & 191,490 \dots & 961,523 & 168,070 & 2,097,294 & 100,000 & 100,000 & 35,161 & 100,000 & 1,360,710 & 50,000 & 351,420 & 351,$	661,523	11,758 168,070	330,516 $2,097,294$	50,000 100,000	30,000 100,000	30, 101	50,000 100,000	191,490 $1,360,710$	50,000	351,423	39 40
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	105,076	1 50.742	775, 463	100,000		9, 533	100,000	397,315	1,000	147,615	41
105,076	55, 680 85, 473	46, 410 32, 093	813, 743 732, 157	100,000 100,000	40,000 32,000	2,910 552	75,000 100,000	577, 221 495, 354	1,000	18, 612 3, 251	43
153,111 43,801 1,012,096 120,000 60,000 4,235 120,000 706,865 1,000 131,296 5,502 157,526 25,000 3,000 639 25,000 56,917 46,972	153, 111	I			ī .	l	1	706, 865	1,000		45
153,111	31,296 $43,387$	5,502 $18,302$	157,526 $214,455$	25,000 $25,000$	$\begin{bmatrix} 3,000 \\ 2,450 \end{bmatrix}$	1,420	25,000 8,000	56,917 177,585	46,972		46
$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	272, 864 218, 262	29,531 58,995	834, 732 1, 010, 642	100,000 100,000	43,000 100,000	2,688 9,571	100,000 100,000	449, 671 636, 232		139,373 64,839	48 49
12,760 12,567 119,482 25,000 7,649 1,604 10,000 75,228		i	3	ľ	7,649	1		75, 228			50
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	33, 281	6,864	137, 473	30,000	1,000	995	7,500	97,978			51
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	17, 224 46, 843	1,112 28,094	33,780 377,025	13,542 $50,000$	12,500	6,855	25,000	277,011		3,917 5,659	53
24, 516 3, 145 83, 084 25, 000 917 6, 300 50, 867 23, 122 6, 080 134, 055 25, 000 1, 600 411 24, 997 82, 046	24, 510	[3, 145]	a 83 081	25,000 25,000	1,600	917	6,300 24,997	50,867 82,046		ļ	54
143, 754 27, 940 660, 319 50,000 10,000 7, 663 50,000 533, 832 8,85	143,754	1 - 27.946	660, 319	50,000	10,000	7,663	50,000	533, 832		8,825	56
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	21,981	6,392	228, 618 140, 930	25,000	$\begin{bmatrix} 2,000 \\ 1,250 \end{bmatrix}$	1,023 532	25,000	125, 598 89, 147	; 	3	57 58

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES IOWA.

		1			esources.	1
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2	Ackley, First. Adair, First. Adel, First. Akron, First. Albia, First. Albia, First. Alpia, Peoples. Algona, First.	J. C. Lusch	S. Y. Eggert	<b>\$</b> 275, 123	<b>\$</b> 13,078	\$6,954
3	Adair, First	M. H. Welton	S. Y. Eggert Roy R. Welton	92, 867 127, 637	\$13,078 6,519 25,851	5, 217 7, 800
4	Akron. First	Jas. F. Tov	Wm. Roberts Geo. C. Eyland, jr	185, 662	17. 7001	2,332
5	Albia, First	Caroline B. Drake	L. T. Kichmond	247, 304	50,000	74,674
6 7	Albia, Peoples	Lafe S. Collins Wm. K. Ferguson	B. P. Castner C. A. Palmer	247, 304 323, 208 260, 454	50,000 32,900 84,500	23, 972 10, 000
8	Allerton, Farmers		D. T. Sollenbarger	70.515	20, 7611	8 0451
9	Allerton, Farmers	Jas. F. Toy. W. M. Greeley. Geo. L. Schoonover.	A R Browne	237,604	22,500	8, 131 9, 000 30, 353
10 11	Ames, Union	W. M. Greeley	Henry Wilson Park Chamberlain . B. F. Robinson.	197, 883 505, 293	50,000 100,000	9,000 30,353
12	Armstrong, First	John Dows	B. F. Robinson	125.0431	51,400	5,350
13	Armstrong, First Atlantic, Atlantic	J. A. MCWSIO	L. W. Niles. F. S. Watts. W. H. Bischel	638, 881	50,759	65, 516
14 15	Audubon, First Aurelia, First	Chas. Van Gorder Jas. F. Toy M. L. Brown	W. H. Bischel	400,340 177,495	50,000 16,450	16,000 4,538
16	Ayrshire, First	M. L. Brown	J. M. Kelley F. H. Jenkins	125, 355	8,000	7, 225
17	Bagley, First	H. L. Moore	F. H. Jenkins		20, 800 51, 500	6,550 13,700
18 19	Ayrshire, First Bagley, First Bancroft, First Bedford, Bedford	H. L. Moore R. N. Bruer. W. E. Crum	Jos. J. Sherman Chas. G. Martin	207, 303	38, 500	24,800
20 1	Belle Plaine, First Belle Plaine, Citizens	(+ R Ahrens	C. A. Sweet J. F. Miller	148, 425 207, 303 402, 279 243, 954 67, 895	61,000	61 415
21 22 23 24 25	Belle Plaine, Citizens	Chas. A. Blossom G. H. Richardson F. M. Byrkit W. M. Wright	J. F. Miller R. Mennenga	243,954 67 895	61,500 10,450 52,000	12,500
23	Belmont, First	F. M. Byrkit	B. Mennenga Frank Hooker I. V. Wright S. F. McConnell	146, 176	52,000	5,750
24	Blockton, First	W. M. Wright	I. V. Wright	127, 761	6,484	7,400
25 26	Bloomfield, Bloomfield. Boone, First.	Henry C. Taylor S. L. Moore	J. H. Herman	195, 084 893, 630 636, 915	6, 484 56, 795 105, 084	12,500 13,396 5,750 7,400 78,642 44,575
26 27 28 29	Boone, First. Boone, Boone. Britt, First. Brooklyn, First. Buffalo Center, First.	S. L. Moore E. E. Hughes	T. L. Ashford.	636, 915	104, 525	
28	Britt, First	Lewis Larson	E. F. Larson	252, 134	52,000 15,000	33,215
30	Buffalo Center, First	B. M. Talbott C. W. Gadd	E. F. Larson N. H. Wright J. J. Guyer	252, 134 336, 857 147, 243	52,000 15,000 51,900	
31	Burlington, First Burlington, Merchants.	William Carson	I Wm. P. Foster	i 333, 125i	132, 807	171,934
32 33	Burlington, National	J. L. Edwards J. T. Remey	H. J. Hungerford J. W. Brooks	953, 989 812, 962	132, 807 110, 000 163, 060	510, 612 200, 288
34	State. Burt, First	S. E. McMahon	H. O. Buell	79,130	25,875	8,235 7,940 9,051
35	Burt, First	C. C. Chubb	C. H. Blossom R. F. Erwin	103, 362 26, 237	41, 200 11, 825	7,940
36 37	Casev. Abram Rutt	C. C. Chubb. E. P. Healy Abram Rutt	S. Lincoln Rutt	1 25,917	51,508	40,950
38	Casey, Abram Rutt Cedar Falls, Cedar Falls.	C. H. Rodenbach A. T. Averill	F. B. Miller	464,370	51, 508 150, 700	44,300
39	Cedar Rapids, Cedar Rapids.		Kent C. Ferman	2, 130, 425	160,000	'
40	Cedar Rapids, Commercial.	Jas. L Bever	H. Pitner	688,571	121,974	9,617
41 42	Cedar Rapids, Mer. Nat. Centerville, First	T. J. Hamilton D. C. Brady	J. S. Broeksmit Wm. M. Evans	262 725	285,000 50,000	155, 372 25, 000
43	Centerville, Centerville.	J. L. Sawyers	Geo. M. Barnett	172, 848	50,000	i 90, 5391
44	Chariton, Chariton	H. D. Copeland Samuel McKeveen.	J. C. Copeland L. H. Busselle	172, 848 311, 251 171, 652	103, 890 50, 760	2,743 28,870
45 46	Centerville, Centerville. Chariton, Chariton. Chariton, Lucas County Charles City, First. Charles City, Citizens.	C. D. Ellis	H. M. Walleser	604, 288	50,000	34,662
47	Charles City, Citizens	H. C. Baldwin	F. B. Miner	463, 511	50, 100	25,000
48	cial.	Geo. E. May	J. W. Snyder	ł	33,600	1 .
49	Charter Oak, First	James F. Fay F. J. Nowak	P. S. Fiene	152, 488	22,700 25,874	9,798 5,701
50 51	Chelsea, First Cherokee, First	N. T. Burroughs	R. H. SCHOHER	98, 313 657, 492	25,000	5, 701 62, 170
52	Cherokee, First. Churdan, First. Clarence, First.	C. J. Martin M. B. Cottrell	D. E. Whitney	657, 492 186, 758	26,000	6,000
53 54	Clarinda Clarinda	Ed. T. Rose	R. O. Hoyer	1 329, 910	25,000 82,620	6,608 16,000
55	Clarinda, Clarinda Clarion, First	G. S. Ringland	U. B. Tracy	154, 924 125, 717 1, 589, 073	82, 620 51, 750	13, 188
56	Clear Lake, First Clinton, City Clinton, Clinton	F. M. Rogers H. G. Smith	F. L. Rogers	125,717	36, 143 184, 825	13, 914 43, 621
57 58	Clinton, City	C. C. Coan	A. C. Smith W. F. Coan	1 229 672	62, 850	99,929
59	Chinton, Merchants	Geo. E. WHSOH	C. D. May	482, 256	106, 900	184, 352
60	Coin, First	T. H. Read F. M. Gagle	J. F. Schick P. E. Johannsen	482, 256 118, 673 64, 054	62, 850 106, 900 25, 000 26, 112	3,000 12,808
61 62	Columbus Junction,	F. G. Coffin	E. R. Lacey	124, 417	50,000	7,000
63	Conrad, First	A. B. Reynolds	H. S. Thomas	22,932	16,752	1,500
64 65	Conrad, First	Ed. McDonald John Lee	A. F. Greenwaldt	168, 235	25,500	6,000 8,375
			1	1		1
66 67	Corning, First Corning, Farmers	F. M. Widner Chas. C. Norton	B. Newcomb Nelle Belding	403, 527 174, 693		30,753 14,706
68	Corning, Farmers Corning, Okey-Vernon	C. H. Vernon	C. E. Okey	319, 375	50,000	20,341

IOWA.

Resor	irces.				I	Liabilities	•			Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.		liabilities.	
<b>\$</b> 113, 302	\$14,544 3,885 6,560	\$423,001 33,909 181,875 263,682 509,923 498,164	\$50,000 25,000 50,000	\$2,500 1,252 2,000 10,000	<b>\$</b> 4, 442 279	\$12,500 6,250 25,000	<b>\$</b> 353, 561		\$250 118, 129 205, 493 2, 668 14, 222 11, 082 9, 276 21, 521 16, 734 5, 143 20, 000 1, 874 68, 696 612, 627 2112 846 6, 224 110, 661 103, 020 30, 000 12, 000 12, 000 17, 010 172, 131 806, 886 420, 106	1
25, 419	3,885	33,909	25,000	1,252	279	6,250	101, 127	<b></b>		2
14,027 45,886	12, 102	181,875 263,682	30,000	10,000	1,144 4,114	25,000 17,500	201, 818	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	\$250	3
1 78.189	12, 102 59, 756 31, 113	509, 923	50,000	15,000	7.794	17,500 50,000	269,000		118, 129	5
86,971	31, 113	498, 164	75,000 50,000	5,000	044	30,000 50,000	181,829		205, 493	6
39,788 28,505	19,415 9,050					19,400	84, 437	<b>#1,000</b>	2,668	8
37, 582 10, 329	9,050 15,963 9,795 33,627	136,876 321,780 277,007	30,000 50,000	10,000 50,000 20,000 5,000 20,000 10,000	531	22,500	238,752			9
10,329 46,041	9,795	277,007	50,000	50,000	3,991	48,500	110, 294		14, 222	10
18, 145	0.057	715, 314 205, 997	t 50 000	5,000	169	49,500	92,051		9,276	12
. 104, 938 144, 568	38, 655 27, 599	205, 997 898, 749 638, 507	100,000 50,000 25,000	20,000	20, 214 13, 249	49,500 50,000 50,000	687,014		21,521	13
144, 568 37, 440	$27,599 \\ 10,647$	638, 507 246, 570	50,000	10,000 15,000	13,249	50,000	498, 524		16,734	14
1 18 143	5 494	164,148	25,000	5,000	115 7,576	8,000	113, 428		5, 143	16
21, 178 19, 496 61, 333	10,414	207.887	25,000 25,000 20,000 50,000	2,750 10,000	559	20,000	159, 558			17
19,496	11, 426 22, 744 22, 039	244,547 $354,684$	50,000 50,000	50,000	297 7 640	38,000	207 169	<b>-</b>	20,000	18
1 83.906	22 030	630, 639	- ദേഹന	40,000	20, 929	60,000	381,014		68,696	20
46, 672 13, 729 6, 983	12, 889 3, 799 14, 390	377, 515 109, 269 225, 300	50,000	1 25.000	2.211	50,000	236, 679	1,000	12,627	21
13,729	3,799 14 300	109, 269 225, 300	30,000 50,000	485 25,000 1,670	1.180		68, 295 98, 273		212 846	22
1 57,970	10, 796	210, 411	25,000	1,670	1,180 674	6, 250	176, 817			24
		225, 300 210, 411 429, 637 1, 263, 310 940, 035	55,000 100,000 100,000		957	54, 250	313, 227		6,224	25
159, 592 116, 380 25, 088 49, 604 17, 955	60, 429 38, 115	1,263,310	100,000	50,000 25,000	11 227	98,250	590,416 599,681	1,000	110,001	26
25,088	7,270	369, 707	50,000	25,000	447		214, 260	1,000	30,000	28
49,604	38, 115 7, 270 17, 938	369, 707 435, 399 232, 677	50,000	20,000	1,524	15,000	333, 878		15,000	29
265, 169	5, 447 53, 781 108, 116 77, 398	232, 677 956, 816	50,000 100,000		370 5,078		505,007	30,000	172,131	30
305, 173 223, 064	108, 116	956, 816 1, 987, 890 1, 476, 773	100,000 150,000	50,000 100,000 150,000	33,031 16,409	94,600 98,800 150,000	848, 175	1,000	806, 886	32
223,064	77,398	1,476,773		150,000	16,409		589, 257	1,000	<b>420, 10</b> 6	33
16,045	2, 843	132, 128	25,000	2,300	347	24,500	79,983		l	34
1 40.830	2, 843 6, 536	199, 868	40,000	3,450	1,152	38,900	113, 549		2,815	35
15, 435 69, 379	802	63,350	25,000	17,000	3,344	24 200	26,652	<b></b>	····	36
140,866	14, 819 31, 273	831, 509	25,000 100,000	25,000	8,694	100,000	595, 504	1,000	1,310	38
140, 866 772, 619	31, 273 277, 077	132, 128 199, 868 63, 350 302, 573 831, 509 4, 046, 995	100,000 100,000	25,000 100,000	8, 694 86, 973	24,500 38,900 11,500 24,300 100,000 98,797	1, 199, 494	30,000	2,815 1,310 2,431,731	39
126,072	69,758	1 ' '			2,902	100,000	238, 516	<b></b>	574, 575	40
1,074,311 280,590	281,002	4,363,963 690,691	200,000	200,000	12,888	200,000	1,011,201	1,000	2,738,873	41
1 70 161	281,002 72,376 37,530	421,081		10,000	12,888 11,714 8,379	49,300 50.000	218, 121		218,726 84,579	42
52, 471 82, 827 72, 127			50,000	200,000 10,000 10,000 9,100	429	50,000	383,210	1,000	31,116	44
82,827	21,874	355,983	50,000	75,000		37,400	257,146		00 005	45
134, 842	46, 443	719,896	50,000	10,000 15,000	4,550	43,100	612,249		20,900	47
134, 842 54, 565	21,874 32,506 46,443 31,306	719,896 494,714	50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	15,000	1	30,000	398,714	1,000	2,738,873 218,726 84,579 31,116	48
59,806	10,164	254,959	40,000	10,000	3,139	22,100 25,000 23,700 25,000 25,000	173,620		6,100	49
26,645	6,468	163,001	25,000	6,000	3,139 1,658 21,064	25,000	105,345			50
144,335	48,124	937,121	50,000	50,000	21,064	23,700	701,149		91,209	51
26,145 29,261 79,032	6,468 48,124 10,469 6,887 23,027	163,001 937,121 255,372 194,369	25,000 30,000	6,000 50,000 20,000 4,000	711 903 586 1,809	25,000	134, 466			53
79,032	23,027	530, 589 280, 638	50,000	1 30,000	586	49,200	362, 196	1,000	17,606	54
1 53,023	7,753 18,688 96,940	280,638	50,000		1,809	50,000	168,829			55
37,063 308,212	96,940	231,525 $2,222,676$	150,000	4,000 50,000	37,211 11,283 1,669	35,000 150,000	1,311,009	25,000	499, 451	57
182,624	35,500		60,000	12,000	11,283	60,000	209,943		257,349	58
92,339	57,939 0.015	923,786 167 451	25 000	20,000 10,000	ı xou	98,600 25,000	700,500 106,559		3,017	59
182,624 92,339 11,763 47,639 73,687	57,939 9,015 10,657 10,066	$\begin{array}{c} 923,786 \\ 167,451 \\ 161,271 \\ 265,170 \end{array}$	25,000	10,000 1,100	2,652 10,127	25,000 50,000	107,519			61
73,687	10,066	265,170	35,000 35,000 150,000 60,000 100,000 25,000 50,000	10,000	10,127	50,000	144,705		6,100 91,209 17,606 499,451 257,349 3,017	62
8,046	3,098	53,035		}		13 500	14,380		158	63
8,046 27,488 14,454	$3,098 \\ 11,352 \\ 2,251$	53,035 238,575 121,777	25,000 25,000 25,000	5,000 1,500	2,159	13,500 24,500 25,000	181,862		158 54	64
			000 ر6∡	1,500	385	40,000	09,895	······		05
65,420	24,787 11,689 34,830	632,930 267,974 665,493	100,000	15,000 10,000 10,000	5,117	100,000	354,368	1,000	57,444	66
240,947	34,830	665, 493	50,000	10,000	2,061	45,100	558,332			68
,	,	,	,	,	,	,	,			

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

#### IOWA—Continued.

- 1				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Corwith, First	Ben Major	H. C. Hatterscheid.	\$52, 468	\$25,375	\$12,506
2 3 4	Council Bluffs, City Council Bluffs, Commercial.	Ernest E. Hart T. G. Turner Jos. R. Read	John J. Spindler Chas. R. Hannan, jr. C. E. Price	\$52, 468 1,777, 435 454, 357 576, 282	250, 000 30, 900 112, 200	182, 428 91, 891 4, 997
5	Cresco, First	S. A. Converse S. W. Richardson	E. J. Thomas M. D. Smith	252, 398 408, 920	25,000 30,000	15,600 10,968
7	Creston, Creston. Crystal Lake, First. Cumberland, First.	J. B. Harsh	M. D. Smith R. E. Boyer	299, 883 62, 253	25,000	10, 968 27, 242
8 9	Crystal Lake, First	J. O. Osmundson P. Pettinger	John C. Preston	62, 253 229, 133	$25,968 \\ 6,450$	12,612 7,170
10	Davenport, First	Anthony Burdiek	P. H. Pettinger L. J. Yaggy J. E. Burmeister C. D. Waterbury H. C. Hjerleid	846, 737	260,000	169, 434
11	Davenport, rowa	A. P. Doe. J. C. Cheney L. B. Whitney	J. E. Burmeister	1,511,816 177,459	50,000 35,000	138, 108
12 13	Dayton, First Decorah, National	L. B. Whitney	H. C. Hierleid	311, 436 72, 984 561, 179 1, 484, 760 3, 435, 387	53 6501	9,800 41,554
14	Deep River, First	J. R. MUITIS	. <b>н. w. н</b> апег	72,984	25, 750 100, 000 204, 000	5, 273 23, 367
15 16	Denison, First	W. A. McHenry	Sears McHenry Geo. E. Pearsail	1, 484, 760	204,000	23, 367 146, 930
17	Des Moines, Citizens Des Moines, Des Moines.	J. G. Rounds Arthur Reynolds	C. A. Barr	3, 435, 387	286,000	451,750
18	Des Moines, Iowa Des Moines, Valley	Homer A. Miller	H. T. Blackburn		707,000	104, 095
19 20 21 22 23 24 25	De Witt. First	R. A. Crawford W. H. Talbot E. T. Dufur	W. E. Barrett A. M. Price	1,379,059 296,793	389, 120 50, 000	224, 217 12, 000
21	De Witt, First Diagonal, First	E. T. Dufur	D. V. Ferris	50,588	25 007	3.155
22	Doon, First	() P Millar	C. R. McDowell	124,817	25, 790 12, 750 200, 000	3, 175 11, 075 201, 500
24	Dubuque, First	C. H. Eighmey	W. J. Christians B. F. Blocklinger	91, 478 984, 012	200,000	201,500
25	Dubuque, Second	C. H. McNider C. H. Eighmey J. K. Deming	Herman Eschen	769, 341 537, 226	350,000	152,687
20	Dunkerton Firet	D. D. Mivers	D. D. Meyers F. P. Davis	164, 055	30,800	49, 575 8, 600
28	Dunlap, First	C. H. Dunkerton T. F. Jordan	F. P. Davis A. N. Jordan	164, 055 129, 523	25, 900 30, 800 40, 000	8,600 10,668
26 27 28 29 30	Dunlap, First Dysart, First Eagle Grove, Merchants	Oscar Casey	I F. H. Senmiat	1 166, 2391	51,000	18,000
31 32	Eldon, First	J. Fitzmaurice J. A. Bradley	C. W. Finney	145, 752 93, 076 310, 660	13, 190 25, 000 64, 950	12,770 4,465 13,175
32	Eldora, First Eldora, Hardin County.	W.J. Murray	L. J. Clarve. C. W. Finney W. E. Rathborn	310, 660	64,950	13, 175
33 34		C. McKeen Duren R. E. Price	Ellis D. Robb A. J. Carpenter	126, 363 365, 383	$\frac{12,750}{22,500}$	81, 835 26, 751
35 36	Elliott, First		H. E. Manker	179, 991 371, 747	12,750 22,500 20,237	10,000 40,503
36 37	Elkader, First. Elliott, First. Emmetsburg, First. Emmetsburg, Emmets-	E. B. Soper M. L. Brown	Robert Laughlin W. J. Brown	371,747 384,947	70, 000 22, 900	40, 503 12, 500
38 39	burg. Essex, First. Essex, Commercial	A. Broodeen	G. J. Liljedahl A. Lindburg	133, 864 247, 874	25,000	7,000
40	ESTRETATION FIRST	Levi Baker E. B. Soper	I Jno. P. Kirby	1 375,637	55,725 $100,750$	8,000 25,000
41	Everly, First	H. E. Jones	Lewis Scharnberg	98,762	100,750 25,000 9,351	4, 298 10, 750
42 43	Everly, First. Exira, First. Fairfield, First.	Jas. E. Bruce Rollin J. Wilson	A. W. Harvey Frank Light	900.906		87, 126
44	Fairneid, Fairneid	D. C. Bradley	S. K. West. B. F. Ketcham. W. Rogers.	153, 4511	61, 200 25, 000 30, 000	12, 115
45 46	Farmington, First	W.B. Seelev	B. F. Ketcham	196, 550 160, 261 123, 269	25,000	12, 115 5, 648 36, 291
47	Fonda, First	T. H. Read James F. Toy	Melvin Kover	123, 269	16,450	8,991
48	Farragut, First Fonda, First Fontanelle, First	J. S. Huidert	W. A. Addison R. C. Plummer	₹ 148, 132l	25,000	4, 400
49 50	Forrest City, First Forrest City, Forrest City.	B. A. Plummer G. S. Gilbertson	C. A. Isaacs	242, 991 335, 705	50,000 51, <b>7</b> 00	9, 617 67, 075
51	Fort Dodge, First	Webb Vincent	E. H. Rich	1,653,385	231,000	221,576
52 53	Fort Dodge, Commercial	S. J. Bennett	J. W. Campbell	426, 897 756, 588	102,000 100,000 25,000	5, 987 15, 366 23, 620
54	Fort Dodge, Fort Dodge Garden Grove, First	J. C. Cheney C. S. Stearns	J. T. Cheney J. W. Stearns	756, 588 151, 526	25,000	23,620
55	Garner, First	Wm. Shattuck	I F. M. Hanson	1 187, 920	61.968	32,922
56 57	Garner, Farmers Gilmore, First	C. K. Moe T. J. Calligan	I. Sweigard C. B. Fitch	137,040 72,949	26, 296 6, 789 50, 000	20,145 5,084
58 59	Gladbrook, First	William Mee	Martin MeeA. D. French	72,949 283,160 198,274	50,000	9,300
59 60	Gladbrook, First. Glenwood, Mills County Glidden, First.	D. L. Heinsheimer	A. D. French	198,274	42, 250 50, 750	9,010 24,300
61	GOWLIE. FILSU	L. M. Lyons N. A. Lindquist M. L. Brown J. B. Shepardson	D. E. Waldren F. W. Lindquist	178,871 217,830	25,904	3,000
62	Graettinger, First Greene, Merchants	M. L. Brown	C. S. George D. H. Ellis	217,830 101,011	25,904 7,000 52,300	2,587
63 64	Greene, Merchants Greenfield, First	J. B. Shepardson	C. D. Myers	1 202 845	25.597	1,344 7,710
65	Grinnell, Citizens	A. P. Littleton H. W. Spaulding	H. F. Lamphere	239, 731	12,850 102,400	2,500 $2,300$
66	Grinnell, Citizens Grinnell, Merchants Griswold, Griswold Grundy Center, First	S. A. Cravath	Geo. H. Hamlin	708,727	102,400	2,300
67	Griswold, Griswold	Hamilton Wilcox R. M. Finlayson	A. G. Arrasmith W. C. Sargent	302,544	30,498 50,000	11,000 5,000
68	Gringy Center, First					

IOWA—Continued.

Reso	urces.				J	Liabilities	•			Ī
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$10,812 492,530 193,519 106,186	40,994	\$105,096 2,808,318 811,661 840,141	\$25,000 200,000 120,000 100,000	\$125,000 30,000 20,000	\$30,133 1,964 5,641	\$25,000 197,500 30,000 100,000	\$36,813 1,317,259 346,174 386,245	\$30,000 1,000	\$908,426 283,525 227,255	1 2 3 4
31,364 193,829 28,405 4,436 39,163 305,305 264,568 34,759 44,872 12,456 77,853 556,314 934,129 1,666,945 417,970 102,491 48,157 17,884 24,982 343,655 285,443 177,822 343,655 285,443 177,822 343,655 285,443 177,822 343,655 285,443 177,822 35,443 177,822 35,443 177,822 35,443 177,822 35,443 177,822 35,443 177,822 35,443 177,822 35,443 177,822 35,443 177,823 35,473 363,393	9,900 36,481 25,576 21,167 22,167 15,729 42,084 97,351 9,146 26,6388 5,301 32,024 126,232 349,326 44,200 7,688 3,290 171,877 96,350 86,466 11,685 8,611 20,273 13,357 19,856 16,740	334,464 683,198 406,106 107,436 297,645,1 1,023,560 2,061,843 206,164 478,150 121,764 794,427 2,518,237 5,457,092 8,556,032 2,582,243 477,947 132,099 179,334 143,576 1,876,239 1,653,821 876,838 249,870 212,817 274,267 199,888 154,546 521,712 277,483 469,870 212,817 274,277	50,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 150,000 35,000 20,000 20,000 20,000 300,000 20,000 25,000	15,000 50,000 50,000 6,5000 6,5000 100,000 150,000 10,000 10,000 10,000 10,000 40,000 40,000 40,000 40,000 40,000 60,000	6,120 10,792 1,489 103,318 9,276 110,439 38,183 38,011 32,076 28,848 9,104 1,155 1,778 1,393 69,003 78,276 3,336 3,209 3,811 1,605 24,708 3,339 11,1605 11,6	25,000 24,400 25,000 24,400 6,250 198,100 35,000 25,000 98,197 140,395 272,000 619,000 25,000 125,000	219, 925 234, 043 441,599 234, 043 48, 437 250, 693 373, 752 3730, 108 184, 771 468, 525 560, 770 840, 388 1, 940, 948 2, 103, 256 1, 940, 948 2, 103, 256 100, 683 939, 395 454, 534 178, 660 118, 729 162, 662 125, 263 93, 658 357, 340 299, 613 379, 568 430, 158 379, 568 430, 158 379, 568 430, 158 379, 568	59,999 1,000 58,301 59,511 43,542 25,012 41,957	18,417 102,807 26,174 2,500 588,381 973,159 35,011 1,140,970 2,786,622 4,582,358 1,223,280 90,823 3,000 417,841 422,254 212,838 276 5,564 29,252 65,906 12,310	56 67 77 100 111 121 131 144 155 166 177 188 199 200 212 232 242 253 363 363 373 374 375 375 375 375 375 375 375 375 375 375
22,417 22,964 37,615 24,232 13,166 82,713 48,899 44,749 100,432 21,981 40,519 30,523 40,336	6,713 11,721 27,590 6,257 4,448 50,648 16,274 16,794 23,453 8,056 12,979 15,023 20,090	194,904 346,284 565,592 158,549 711,752 201,939 288,743 350,437 178,747 231,031 348,154	25,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 35,000 100,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000	10,000 18,000 20,000 5,000 5,000 2,800 13,000 12,500 10,000 11,000 10,000	817 571 466 151 427 15, 642 2, 922 7, 870 583 293 1, 005 8, 477 3, 719 74, 648 8, 781	25,000 49,500 100,000 25,000 9,000 59,700 25,000 30,000 16,250 25,000 50,000	227,212 294,345 103,398 93,000 446,480 164,143 215,872 276,540 124,035 170,025 228,679	1,000	51,781 11,803 3,931 3,074 314 669	40 41 42 43 44 44 46 47 48
58, 380 130, 959 55, 158 47, 786 27, 595 26, 152 73, 274 130, 439 86, 962 106, 840 20, 250 18, 538 70, 984 4, 706 35, 652 39, 953	16, 798 14, 320 11, 151 13, 613 6, 643 8, 356 15, 201 12, 400 36, 120	221,059 116,363 432,537 394,295 352,034 367,187 137,491 239,662 322,337 300,940 988,361	100,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	10,000 10,000 10,000 19,500	1,261 12 23,910 2,707 1,040 2,737 943 2,919	100,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 6,500 50,000 41,250 50,000 25,000 7,000 49,300 12,500 100,000 24,100 49,000 49,300	513, 758 126, 695 199, 986 153, 665 289, 498 256, 747 240, 994 294, 451 99, 550 122, 965 264, 818 212, 518 707, 766 163, 638 248, 062 157, 319	1,000	33,464 1,022,952 23,232 271,523 31,668 6,737 9,128 9,090 6,478 20,000 7,502 3,348 35,000 74,010	55 54 55 55 55 56 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

#### IOWA—Continued.

				R	tesources.	1
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1	Guthrie Center, First	E. C. Lane	Carl H. Lane	\$320,215	<b>\$</b> 31,410	\$12,297
2 3	Guthrie, Citizens	Jno. W. Foster	F. R. Jones	\$320,215 175,025 417,937 476,963	\$31,410 20,700	\$12,297 2,500 24,741
3	Hamburg, Farmers	A. Hydinger T. J. B. Robinson	E. A. Brittain W. L. Robinson	476, 963	145, 800	5,000
4 5	Hartley, First	E. F. Broders	W. J. Davis	210,100	50,750	9,588 10,718
6	Harvey, First	A. L. Harvey	W. G. Maddy	28,626	51,000 145,800 50,750 16,364 6,250	10,718
7 8	Hawarden First	A. G. Obrecht John Smith	A. F. Clarke A. D. Horton	56,079 276,658	26,000	6, 285 22, 337
9	Hawkeye, First	Chas. W. Bopp	E. L. Bopp	118,981	26,365	11,730
10	Hamburg, Farmers Hamtley, First Harvey, First Havelock, First Hawarden, First Hawkey, First Hedrick, First Hedrick, First Henderson, Farmers	J. T. Brooks	E. L. Bopp. H. C. Lynn R. D. Turner.	88,973	25,000	11,000
11 12	Henderson, Farmers Hubbard, First	A. S. Paul Geo. R. Long	H. R. Long	95, 182 80, 702	25,900 17,500	5, 475 7, 125
13	Hudson, First	Thos. Loonan	H. R. Long C. W. Bedford	115, 100	26,000	6,768
14	Hull First	M. D. Gibbs	J. S. Wilson	140,529 76,282	$35,000 \\ 25,875$	4,000
15 16	Imogene, First	D. A. Ray T. H. Read	E. O. Nervig Elbert A. Read	82,674	24,500	$2,100 \\ 21,860$
17	Humboldt, First. Imogene, First. Independence, First. Independence, Peoples	Robert B. Raines.	W. G. Stevenson	888,909	51,000	17,874
18	Independence, Peoples	R. F. Clarke J. M. Harlan	C. M. Roberts J. F. Samson	371,968 222,006	40,000 51,791	45, 502 14, 400
19 20	Inwood, First	H. Renshaw	Chas. Erickson, jr.	120,671	26, 250	5,807
20 21	Inwood, Farmers	C. Shade	G. A. Mainwaring	146,939	41,312	11,500
22 23 24	Iowa City, First	Peter A. Dey W. H. Woods	Lovell Swisher H. Burlingame	629, 112 250, 184	50,000 65,225	$127,813 \ 32,205$
24	Iowa Falls, State	S. R. Cross M. M. Head	F. D. Peet	236,700	31,300	31,680
25	Indianola, First. Inwood, First. Inwood, Farmers. Iowa City, First. Iowa Falls, First. Iowa Falls, State. Jefferson, First. Jewell Junction, First. Kanawha, First.	M. M. Head	F. D. Peet C. E. Marquis	241,521	50,850	12,600
26	Jewell Junction, First	H. C. Smith J. E. Wichman E. S. Baker	Att. Alexander F. L. Bush	100,964 84,538	8,978 25,991	14, 184 4, 821
27 28 29	Keokuk, Keokuk	E S Baker	I A Dunlan	199 507	85,000	19,000
29	Kingsley, Farmers Klemme, First	Mason J. Foft C. H. Wiegman	R. B. Lyle	80,478	6,500	11,613
30	Knoxville Citizens	Lafe S. Collins	R. B. Lyle. F. A. Arnold. L. B. Myers. J. B. Elliott.	107, 436 278, 219 456, 629 373, 262	26,032 52,500	2,050 19,546
31 32	Knoxville, Citizens Knoxville, Knoxville Knoxville, Marion	J. S. Cunningham. O. P. Wright	J. B. Elliott	456, 629	52,500 155,385 110,000	19,546 29,701
33	Knoxville, Marion County.	O. P. Wright	O. L. Wright	373,262	110,000	19,585
34 35	Lake City, First.  Lake Mills, First.  La Porte City, First	S. T. Hutchison P. M. Joice	G. G. Hutchison J. M. Tapager G. E. Stebbins	203, 420 333, 040	50,237 51,510	11,348 57,402
36	La Porte City, First	C. E. Ashley. F. H. Helsell.	G. E. Stebbins	214,655	70,000	6,665
37	Laurens, First. Lehigh, First. Lehigh, First. Le Mars, First. Lenox, First. Lenox, First. Line Springs, First. Line Springs, First. Line Grove, First	F. H. Helsell		142, 469 101, 542 862, 189 169, 162 122, 586 82, 958	78,029 12,500 20,000 103,800	7,500
38 39	Le Mars. First.	P. F. Dalton	E. A. Dalton	862,189	103,800	2,591 252,436
40	Lenox, First	J. C. Cheney. P. F. Dalton. L. B. Wilson. J. P. Hamilton. W. W. Williams. Geo. Rockhold. C. R. Mills	E. A. Dalton W. S. Bennison	169, 162	15,600	5,970
$\frac{41}{42}$	Leon, Exchange	J. P. Hamilton	A. L. Ackerley D. H. Tomas R. E. Molleston	122,586	37,627 25,577	3,900 5,688
43	Lineville, First	Geo. Rockhold	R. E. Molleston	66,710 64,225	12,968 17,000	9,519
44	Linn Grove, First Little Rock, First	C. B. Mills	E. O. Loe	1 64 225	17,000	4,035
45 46	Logan, First	John W. Wood.	B. J. Wood	103, 488	25,876 53,612	6,267 58,775
47	Logan, First Lost Nation, First	M. D. Bilsborough John W. Wood M. W. Burnett	B. J. Wood A. L. Cook	151,562 103,488 132,944 493,911	11,591 67,595 25,000	4,212
48 49	Lyons, First McGregor, First	Stephen Briggs	Milo J. Gabriel	493,911 205,115	67,595	10, 914 34, 418
50	Mackshurg Mackshurg	Thos. Updegraff J. M. Wilson	T. S. Richards W. W. Walker James J. Wilson	105,568	6,890	2,500
51	Malvern, First	W. L. Summers	James J. Wilson	105, 568 289, 303 300, 704	12,687	2,500 27,930 14,768
52 53	Malvern, Malvern Manchester, First		Fred Durbin	297, 926	12,871 12,500	14,768
54	Manilla, First	A. T. Bennett	R. C. Jackson	108,240	6,350	8,500
55	Manilla, Manilla	Carl F. Kuehule	F. L. Van Slyke	.} 113,469	$\{6,350$	11,828
56 57	Manning, First	D. W. Sutherland J. E. Squiers	R. S. Sutherland C. von Schrader	459, 533	50,000 16,193	40,000 48,969
58	Maquoketa, First. Marathon, First. Marengo, First. Marion, First.	J. P. Farmer	J. E. Allison	138, 281	12,500	5,6331
59 60	Marengo, First	Frank Cook T. J. Davis	H. E. Oldaker J. W. Bowman	200,370	50,000 12,500	15,225 31,694
61	i marshalltown, First	I D. T. Denmead	C. C. St. Clair	716,846		
62	Mason City, First	C. H. McNider	W. G. C. Bogley	1,408,751	200,000	
63 64	Mason City, City Melvin, First	J. S. Wheeler J. F. Mattert	J. F. Sharpie	1 540,247	113,175 13,000	14,119 9,810
65	Milford, First	P. Rasmussen	C. F. Mauss	1 195, 252	15,000	3,820
66	MILLIOPA, MILLIOPA	minon of Dewey	H. S. Abbott	106,740 282,125	26,000 50,000	4,700
67 68	Missouri Valley, First Monroe, Monroe	A. J. Porter	Jno. S. McGavren. F. B. Kingdon	109, 276	7,332	0,800
69	Montezuma First	A. F. Rayburn	F. D. Rayburn	. 292, 253	51,000	24,632
70 71	Montour, First	K. M. Tenny	R. E. Austin, jr E. L. Stickney	164,604	25, 954 35, 000	10, 562 14, 525
72	Montour, First Moulton, First Mount Pleasant, First Mount Pleasant, Na-	T. J. Van Horn	W. S. Judy Jas. T. Gillis	424, 600	101,000	69, 237
73	Mount Pleasant, Na-	Jas. T. Whiting	Jas. T. Gillis	. 545, 434	110,000	47,117
	tional State.					

## IOWA—Continued.

Resources.				]	iabilities				Γ
Due from banks, exchange, and other cash items.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Su <b>r</b> plus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	liabilities.	
\$37,779 20,641 13,052 42,131 20,344 61,546 20,816 26,635 9,237 3,172 1,612 6,015 2,827 53,724 17,222 19,956 7,712 53,029 8,512 25,917 53,029 8,512 25,917 5,936 14,735 5,337 44,5965 5,896 18,735 6,48,28,583 9,466 18,735 6,387 24,157 27,936 17,231 19,240 7,977 34,508 6,658 36,050 76,930 123,640 17,482 89,726 88,414 16,236 9,154	00, 493 77, 456 395, 941 182, 297 142, 642 188, 908 138, 803 167, 938 221, 390 129, 481 167, 077 1, 171, 049 569, 902 333, 364 179, 939 240, 917	\$40,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	5,000 20,000 8,000 10,000 10,500 10,500 10,500 10,000 11,000 11,000 11,500 11,500 10,000 25,000 25,000 5,000 7,000	2,913 2,727 20,699 366 32,911 23,911 2,875 5,237 5,23 3,075 519 178 26,632 26,227 1,322 26,227 1,322 1,321 1,322 1	16,000 6,250 25,000 25,000	\$338, 620 176, 987 393, 916 414, 771 184, 536 17, 953 44, 908 283, 885 131, 297 93, 888 77, 134 147, 315 176, 402 93, 838 171, 135 116, 102 853, 038 365, 672 211, 505 115, 369 610, 258 94, 128	1,000	\$189 2,019 39,508 65,655 19,463 1,000 2,645 27,430 25,541 40,377 37,933 1,037 9,000 50,213 32,805 38,778 5,536 34,464	1 2 3 4 4 5 6 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 29 21 22 23 24
16,236 9,154 10,915 6,633 13,864 3,967 113,634 33,922 26,446 7,122 42,253 7,813 148,317 26,373 167,403 38,827 146,256 29,880	330, 361 141, 676 133, 181 675, 144 132, 159 185, 586 524, 952 847, 945 678, 983	100,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 100,000 25,000 25,000 100,000 60,000	10,000 10,000 1,050 300 20,000 4,000 901 40,000 22,000 31,000	1,137 84	8,500 24,500 85,000 6,250 25,000	179, 457 97, 434 82, 493 428, 947 96, 914 133, 548 303, 990 566, 268 400, 273	1,000	38,778 5,536 34,464 80,878 54,297 125,333	25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33
74, 154 15, 002 36, 230 5, 190 42, 836 18, 868 17, 757 5, 285 9, 652 6, 075 223, 348 67, 493 55, 692 9, 326 25, 086 9, 942 22, 688 4, 055 3, 618 8, 281 20, 707 2, 455 11, 735 8, 653 25, 043 7, 600 101, 347 51, 961 71, 878 19, 438 14, 856 6, 33 14, 856 6, 33 14, 856 6, 33 14, 810 24, 984 40, 023 18, 410 45, 812 23, 741 12, 174 8, 222 18, 102 7, 036 160, 860 30, 400 149, 190 35, 798 19, 066 5, 114 69, 559 9, 377 19, 066 5, 114 69, 559 9, 375 19, 066 5, 114 69, 559 6, 366 202, 019 49, 278 10, 555 6, 366 202, 019 49, 278 10, 555 6, 366 13, 004 7, 844 26, 549 22, 61 13, 004 7, 844 26, 549 22, 61 13, 004 7, 844 26, 549 22, 61 13, 004 7, 844 26, 549 22, 61 13, 004 7, 844 26, 549 22, 61 13, 004 17, 937 46, 042 17, 437 13, 866 8, 022 552, 279 14, 038 555, 346 26, 914 66, 605 40, 593	189, 508 1, 509, 266 255, 750 199, 141 140, 964 101, 100 108, 426 205, 376 276, 263 181, 307 725, 728 355, 849 398, 612 386, 776 394, 039 143, 489 156, 785 714, 282 719, 683	25,000 100,000 30,000 35,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	10, 000 20, 000 21, 000 22, 200 25, 000 12, 000 11, 202 7, 500 2, 700 3, 000 11, 700 20, 000 11, 700 6, 000 15, 000 16, 000 16, 000 175, 000 10, 000 175, 000 20, 700	696 438 3,662 1,933 3,071 717 1,722 3,175 40,771 2,736 40,771 2,736 3,559 3,633 363 363 363 361 40,936 11,142 11,1	50,000 50,000 75,000 11,900 20,000 100,000 15,000 25,000 16,500 25,000 12,500 1	243, 883 320, 037 189, 680 112, 787 92, 225 1, 172, 042 196, 847 127, 003 86, 193 55, 835 62, 775 150, 654 160, 791 141, 789 256, 288 256, 852 95, 318 316, 908 269, 112 308, 906 106, 903 122, 684 600, 688 564, 728 100, 626 169, 569 91, 168 666, 529 1, 536, 820 107, 023 185, 320 107, 023 110, 516 317, 148 173, 160 181, 869 373, 825 374, 179	1,000 1,000 1,000	33, 623 51, 792 11, 205 11, 205 12, 205 13, 205 13, 205 14, 205 14, 205 14, 205 15, 766 16, 149 11, 383 15, 575 16, 000 33, 623 51, 792 11, 844 274, 944 318, 846 107, 301 20, 000 1, 190 20, 581 31, 529 24, 831	34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 66 66 66 66 66 67 71 72 73

# Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities IOWA—Continued.

				R	esources.	_
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1	Muscatine, First	S. G. Stein	S. M. Hughes E. A. Fawcett	<b>\$</b> 378, 796	\$25,000	\$45, 256 41, 381
3	New Hampton First	J. A. Fitchpatrick Grant M. Bigelow	E. A. Fawcett C. A. Larson	372, 176 395, 153	52,000 50,000	$\frac{41,381}{21,629}$
	New Hampton, First New Hampton, Second. New London, First	W. G. Shaffer J. E. Peterson	A. H. Shaffer	411, 120	51,250	7,500
5 6	New London, First New London, New London.	J. E. Peterson W. J. Francey	H. L. McGrew O. H. Tyner	411, 120 152, 694 132, 190	25, 400 20, 100	7, 500 17, 900 5, 600
7	New Sharon, First	G. H. Barbour	M. Bainbridge	151,361 473,788 215,881	$\frac{41,469}{97,287}$	6,900
8	Newton, First Nora Springs, First	W. C. Bergman L. H. Piehn	R. L. Arnold H. F. Schnedler	215, 881	12,500	36, 528 5, 528
l0	Northboro, First	H. J. Scott	J. R. Harris	106, 187 211, 338	12,500 25,000	4,560
12	Northwood, First	G. N. Haugen C. E. Simpson	Iver Iverson John T. Smith	211,338 197,417	62,757 $26,000$	11, 633 8, 498
13	Norway, First Odebolt, First	Joseph Mattes	W. F. Bay	334, 574	51,500	28, 097
4	Odeboit, Farmers	R. W. Sayer	W.M. Sayer	241,937	51,500	9,500
l5 l6	Oelwein, First	T. L. Hanson Geo. L. Schoonover.	A. Hanson M. H. Crissman	233, 865 99, 500	26,000 26,000	32, 516 14, 108
17	Osage, Farmers	John H. Johnson	K. J. Johnson	[ 269, 230]	13,000	51, 53
18	Osage, Osage Osceola, Osceola	Avery Brush	J. W. Annis	220, 253	28,760	361,770
19 20	Oskaloosa, Farmers	C. T. Ayers W. I. Beans	C. A. Twyford R. K. Davis	76, 483 350, 590	26, 244 25, 828	1, 998 8, 568
21	Oskaloosa, Oskaloosa!	W. H. Kalbach	C. E. Lofland	444, 218	115,000	39,099
22 23	Ottumwa, First	W. B. Bonnifield	II () ()hamabana	725, 787	210,000	352, 439
24	Ottumwa, Iowa Ottumwa, Ottumwa	J. H. Merrill J. B. Mowrey	H. C. Chambers L. E. Stevens	638,047 722,833	103,852 150,100	103, 95 37, 16
25	Panora, Guthrie County	M. M. Reynolds	Wade Spurgin	326, 824	50,000	14,800
26	Pella, Citizens	H. D. Wormhoudt.	B. H. Van Spanck- eren, jr.	95,871	18,759	6,059
27 28	Pella, Pella Perry, First	R. R. Beard	H. P. Scholte H. M. Pattee	195, 217 426, 676	50,000 51,000	29, 53 46, 52
29	Peterson, First	E. L. Mantor	H. G. Morrison	152,068	25, 500	25, 73.
0 1	Pleasantville, First Pocahontas, First	L. Williams J. H. Allen	F. T. Metcalf F. W. Lindeman	111,382 107,251	26, 000 25, 000	9,73 19,90
$^{32}$	Pomeroy, First Prairie City, First	L. W. Moody	A. B. Nixon	150, 110	40,000	6,000
33	Prairie City, First	J. D. Whisenand	Hugh G. Little	230, 334	12,500	2,50
34 35	Prescott, First Preston, First	F. M. Widner A. L. Bartholomew.	B. Newcomb Hellen M. Beck- with.	85, 914 102, 959	25, 431 25, 393	16,078 10,500
36	Primghar, First	H. W. Smith	R. Hinman	237,206	12,500	14, 43
37 38	Radcliffe, First Randolph, First	Wm. Wiemer H. J. Failing	C. G. Wiemer H. M. Townsend	218, 682 115, 820	12,500 $26,087$	15,56 1,90
39	Red Oak, First	Thomas Griffith	F. J. Brodby	513, 366	114,000	36,00
10 11	Red Oak, Farmers	L. D. Goodrich B. B. Clark	J. B. Stair Paul P. Clark	204, 899 846, 542	61,200	20, 20 136, 29
12	Red Oak, Red Oak Remsen, First	W. J. Kass	W. G. Sievers	283, 168	132, 636 31, 350	2,98
<b>4</b> 3	Renwick, First	Q. M. Lee	W. E. Harvey	71,193	6,486	3,68
14 15	Riceville, First Richland, First	James Hendricks C. F. Singmaster	B. N. Hendricks T. F. McCarty	91,038	25, 513 10, 375	8, 68 4, 58
16	Rippey, First	W. H. McCammon.	J. H. Van Scov	97, 345 117, 303	25, 800	6,70
17	Rippey, First	Z. T. Mitchell	Geo. E. Shear	131, 314	12,500	20,83
18 19	Rock Rapids, First Rock Rapids, Lyon Co Rock Valley, First	Chas. Shade O. P. Miller	E. L. Parteh M. A. Cox		116, 203 76, 500	23, 31 32, 16
60	Rock Valley, First	I. S. Large	Frank A. Large	124, 507	53, 500	32, 16 37, 78 18, 27
1	Rockwell City, First	E. A. Richards	F. P. Huff	239, 145	53, 500 50, 000	18, 27
3	Rolfe, First	J. H. Charlton M. L. Brown	J. H. Thatcher	155, 593 164, 110	12,500 7,000	12,86 7,00
54	Sac City, First	Geo. B. Perkins	H. S. Barnt	232, 092	50,400	[14,90]
5 6	Sae City, First Seymour, First Sheldon, First Sheldon, Sheldon	D. C. Bradley	J. D. Johnston	153,505	51, 522 101, 000	9,38 14,00
57	Sheldon, Sheldon	W. M. Smith James F. Tov	P. W. Hall	568,764 226,645	54, 385	16, 45
58	Shenandoah, First Shenandoah, Commer-	James F. Toy Thos. H. Read H. I. Foskett	Elbert A. Read	650,054	54, 385 51, 000 51, 314	39,45 3,50
59 60	cial. Shenandoah, Shenan-	George Bogart	R. M. Gwynn		105, 000	18,00
61 [	doah. Sibley, First	Chas. E. Brown	J. Fred. Mattert	272,767	12,500	6,86
$62 \ ]$	Sidney, National	A. F. Metelman	C. A. Metelman	1 128 223	40,000	38, 61
63   64	Sigourney, First Sioux Center, First	Harry G. Brown O. P. Miller	J. R. Mackey Neal Mouw	202,109	77, 500 25, 000	12,00 1,00
65	Sioux City, First	Ackley Hubbard	F. W. Kammann	1,952,082	349, 130	109, 17
66	Sioux City, First Sioux City, Iowa State	John McHugh	H. A. Gooch	1,708,603	277,652	477, 93
67 68	Sioux City, Live Stock Sioux City, Merchants Sioux City, Northwest-	Geo. S. Parker E. W. Rice	W. P. Dickey Geo. P. Day	.1 790.550	102,000 25,000	35,00 35,00
69	Ciony City Monthwest	J. A. Magoun, jr	I. M. Lyon	545, 281	103,700	228, 93

#### IOWA—Continued.

Resour	ces.				)	Liabilities	•		<del></del>	_
	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all others liabilities.	
\$84,171 54,742 43,921 42,040 30,115 24,599	\$22,888 18,876 31,172 29,470 10,881 15,975	\$556, 106 539, 175 541, 875 541, 380 236, 990 198, 464	\$50,000 75,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000	\$65,000 25,000 10,000 10,000 10,000 12,000	\$9,924 5,407 2,682 13,849 915 1,564		\$332, 947 283, 018 392, 722 331, 093 174, 539 139, 902		\$73,234 100,750 38,671 86,438 1,536	5
37, 731 71, 512 105, 938 18, 832 36, 627 20, 510 59, 617 30, 449 58, 836 19, 062 48, 858 67, 973 13, 586 45, 462 85, 940 177, 618 172, 049 172, 049 172, 049 172, 049 174, 618	8, 426 19, 873 13, 334 6, 319 7, 872 10, 541 122, 204 14, 426 6, 640 14, 443 6, 640 18, 963 27, 293 4, 047 33, 723 51, 039 82, 203 87, 834 22, 880 7, 646	330,227 262,963 495,992 347,812 365,660 165,310 401,587 706,049 122,353 464,166 735,296	50, 000 65, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 75, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 20, 000 25, 000	12,000 35,000 2,000 10,000 10,000 17,500 5,000 3,400 10,000 10,000 60,000 10,000 25,000	3, 460 15, 396 1, 483 4, 011 1, 526 6, 063 5, 634 2, 735 252 53, 496 103 6, 190 17, 388 12, 066 20, 023 8, 506 8, 506 2, 387	65,000 12,500 25,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000	152, 427 504, 079 238, 029 107, 416 217, 002 201, 439 327, 759 232, 178 270, 425 110, 061 296, 009 517, 541 60, 853 316, 653 316, 673 422 806, 893 352, 241 109, 558	\$1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 50,004 1,000 1,000	28, 889 12, 258 6, 224 12, 170 1, 356 6, 315 8, 000 6, 296 71, 308 205, 124 25, 058 431, 672	7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26
173, 650 35, 238 25, 354 50, 305 9, 460 11, 804 51, 941 47, 703 25, 843	20, 157 41, 123 8, 487 8, 719 2, 701 7, 094 11, 229 7, 870 9, 655	468, 558 600, 857 237, 144 206, 141 164, 312 215, 009 308, 504 182, 996 174, 350	50,000	10,000	6,504	50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 40,000 12,500 25,000	484, 353 50, 519 151, 256 96, 323 120, 855 260, 685 129, 535		51 16,399	28 29 30 31 32 33 34
62, 592 58, 603 33, 728 73, 466 33, 334 4, 402 15, 576 52, 218 34, 382 28, 806 57, 500 44, 914 22, 075 31, 765 113, 904 46, 610 68, 873 117, 616 39, 191 63, 348 25, 187	16, 238 14, 591 12, 554 32, 416 13, 507 77, 593 17, 437 4, 301 6, 174 7, 487 4, 619 9, 947 7, 181 9, 450 5, 877 13, 880 12, 302 8, 840 81, 069 15, 924 38, 775 26, 057	342, 976 319, 339 190, 119 709, 249 333, 140 1, 431, 679 433, 372 90, 071 146, 990 172, 008 188, 804 202, 501 553, 106 552, 676 245, 045 348, 672 228, 492 205, 894 334, 306 292, 129 832, 449 352, 601 842, 627 451, 817	50, 000 50, 000 25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000	10,000 10,000 8,000 25,000 8,000 8,000 3,000 10,000 16,250 20,000 10,000 10,000 10,000 10,000 5,300 20,000 6,500 6,500 75,000	11, 867 5, 646 399 15, 148 52, 907 3, 503 297 7 2, 905 1, 222 3, 372 6, 183 1, 230 1, 230 1, 1, 173 1, 1617 24, 188 2, 130	12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 25, 000 100, 000 60, 000 30, 000 6, 225 25, 000 112, 500 112, 500 100, 000 75, 000 50, 000 50, 000 10, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 49, 500	248, 671 211, 90 502, 130 211, 928 1, 054, 710 362, 870 56, 229 94, 985 120, 157 135, 728 125, 411 210, 788 365, 540 138, 235 148, 205 155, 265 168, 044 200, 748 185, 644 200, 748 185, 644 324, 051 243, 404 366, 409 330, 204	1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000	9, 938 29, 883 25, 969 73, 063 2, 000 10, 629 90, 563 13, 764 40, 022 5, 000 286, 782 434 76, 000 4, 983	36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58
24,793	30,367		<b>20.000</b>			-00,000	336, 982	1,000	3,390	60
105,870 154,520 121,769 50,013 606,347 717,307 488,115 221,073 129,004	19, 112 18, 443 15, 610 6, 204 131, 412 248, 062 85, 966 77, 821 61, 832	417, 118 379, 801 478, 988 206, 983 3, 148, 141 3, 429, 557 1, 942, 389 1, 155, 450 1, 068, 749	50,000 60,000 75,000 25,000 300,000 200,000 100,000 100,000	10,000 27,000 15,000 8,000 60,000 50,000 75,000 30,000	23, 221 5, 261 7, 768 3, 083 4, 167 40, 426 1, 590 10, 747 8, 363	185,000	317, 308 247, 544 111, 391 143, 961 1,015, 085 1,782, 971 680, 391 596, 228 767, 501	25,000 1,000	4,089 194,829 1,939 1,456,889 1,170,160 985,408 373,475 63,385	61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES IOWA—Continued.

Bank.   President.   Cashier.   Counts, and overdrafts.   States bonds.   St					F	tesources.	
Spencer, Citizens			President.	Cashier.	counts, and	States	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
35       West Union, Fayette Co       G. D. Darnall       Frank Camp       135,586       52,250       31,5         36       What Cheer, First       J. L. Mitchell       W. T. Bonsall       279,970       50,325       11,6         37       Williams, First       John McCarley       C. M. Trumbauer       101,649       26,100       7,9         38       Winterset, First       P. J. Cunningham       W. E. Grismer       219,706       53,696       19,2         39       Winterset, Citizens       J. H. Winthrode       W. J. Cornell       351,424       12,500       22,3	2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 111 113 114 115 115 117 118 119 20 21 22 22 24 25 26 27 28 30 31 2 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 3	Spencer, Citizens. Spirit Lake, First Spirit Lake, Spirit Lake. Stanton, First. State Center, First. Story City, First. Story City, First. Story City, First. Strawberry Point, First Stuart, First. Tabor, First. Tabor, First. Tabor, First. Tama, First. Thompson, First. Thompson, First. Thornton, First. Tipton, City. Titonka, First. Toledo, First. Valley Junction, First. Villisca, First. Villisca, First. Villisca, First. Villisca, First. Washington, Washington, Waterloo, Commercial. Waterloo, Leavett & Johnson. Waukon, First. Waverly, First. Webster City, First.	Franklin Floete John W. Cravens. Marcus Snyder. C. W. Swanson. J. W. Dobbin H. T. Henryson. A. Hanson. J. W. Foster R. D. McCook Gardner Cowles H. R. Laird. J. L. Bracken C. H. Kelley P. R. Engebretson W. J. Moore E. B. Soper L. B. Blinn R. H. Moore Simon Casady W. S. Alger Amos P. West Geo. Horridge A. H. Wallace Frank J. Fowler F. F. McElhinney W. W. Miller J. E. Sedgwick O. J. Hager Emmons Johnson W. J. Covil R. F. Jones	C. P. Buckey J. H. McCord C. E. Narey L. Sperbeck J. S. Anderson F. L. Dobbin T. T. Henryson F. J. Gressler A. C. Curtis Nelson McCook A. T. Wherry Ira McCormick T. L. Williamson E. R. Alquist J. L. James Chas. Swatzlender H. C. Armstron W. J. Ladd J. W. Mullane B. F. Fast F. F. Jones C. O. Harrington John A. Young Frank J. Eighmey Chas. W. Knoop H. C. Schultz Ira Rodamar A. T. Nierling Henry Kasemeier W. C. Pyle J. H. Shipp	253, 405 185, 325 254, 354 225, 753 225, 154 83, 025 226, 307 62, 713 242, 165 405, 814 105, 887 144, 958 358, 187 213, 634 65, 646 513, 881 70, 257 342, 798 375, 608 109, 176 378, 477 98, 530 211, 084 808, 600 1, 054, 537 751, 490 1, 447, 364 990, 630 460, 616 655, 146 655, 146 534, 816 534, 816 534, 816 534, 816	25, 000 25, 500 51, 000 51, 000 10, 300 10, 500 51, 483 6, 516 20, 000 51, 250 26, 000 12, 500 50, 678 26, 378 26, 378 26, 300 25, 265 51, 000 25, 265 51, 000 20, 900 36, 250 100, 000 103, 500 103, 500 103, 500 103, 500 103, 500 103, 500 103, 500 103, 500 103, 500 103, 678	\$704, 112 66, 251 18, 500 38, 853 16, 503 8, 482 9, 000 3, 325 23, 597 9, 000 39, 907 3, 220 3, 895 40, 975 13, 500 6, 650 13, 336 8, 500 9, 113 16, 100 6, 400 8, 000 40, 696 36, 452 11, 070 135, 187 120, 314 43, 170 77, 124 86, 223 100, 309
	35 36 37 38 39 40	West Union, Fayette Co What Cheer, First Williams, First Winterset, First Winterset, Citizens Woodbine, First	G. D. Darnall J. L. Mitchell John McCarley P. J. Cunningham J. H. Winthrode Josiah Coe	Frank Camp. W. T. Bonsall. C. M. Trumbauer. W. E. Grismer. W. J. Cornell. Geo. W. Coe.	135,586 279,970 101,649 219,706 351,424 360,949	52, 250 50, 325 26, 100 53, 696 12, 500 50, 000	22, 359 10, 037

#### KANSAS.

		a	75 4 7777	*****	<b>25</b> 0 500	251 100
42	Abilene, Abilene	G. A. Rogers	F. A. Wilson	<b>\$</b> 330, 288	\$70,500	
43	Abilene, Farmers	R. M. White	I. B. Martin	218,830		
44	Alma, Alma	Fred Reuter	J. R. Henderson	162,924		9,127
45	Alma, Commercial	J. N. Dolley	L. Palenske	146,847	52,509	2,176
46	Almena, First	Andrew Dvatt	Leonard Lovejov	83,263		
47	Anthony, First	P. G. Walton	Sam. L. Smith	190, 561		
48	Anthony, Citizens	W. A. Miller	P. O. Herold	192, 955		
49	Arkansas City, Home	Albert H. Denton.	W. E. Wilcox	281, 149		
50		J. W. Berryman	A. M. Van Laning-	136,041		
90	Ashland, Stockgrowers.	J. W. Berryman		130,041	20, 100	16, 925
أييا		D 0 37	ham.	#00 000	400 000	04 450
51	Atchison, First	D. C. Newcomb	S. A. Frazier	536,098		
52	Atchison, Exchange	B. P. Waggener	C. W. Ferguson	<b>1,01</b> 2,816		
53	Augusta, First	J. W. Skaer	W. A. Penley	84,743		
54	Barnard, First	M. S. Atwood	F. F. Bracken	85,881	15, 141	4,700
55	Baxter Springs, Baxter.	A. R. Kane	T. F. Cole	82,743	25,010	10, 178
56	Belleville, National	D. D. Bramwell	J. F. Angle	189, 967		
57	Beloit, First	A. T. Rodgers	J. E. Smith	289,614		
58	Beloit, German of	S. A. Bonnifield	Frank Mergen	220,589		
00	Northern Kansas.	D. II. Dominicia	Transa mergen	220,000	00,000	22, 200
59	Bonner Springs, First	Lewis Kreeck	Geo. L. Kreeck	92,824	25,000	6,849
			F. M. Nelson			
60	Burlingame, First	J. T. Pringle		241,302		
61	Burlingame, Burlingame		E. J. Williams			
62	Burlington, Farmers	Chas. N. Converse	W. E. Scott			
63	Burlington, Peoples	T. W. Foster	M. F. Brown			
64	Burr Oak, Jewell Co	M. C. Burkeley	Vesaleus Davis	281,318	102,500	7, 163
		=				

### IOWA—Continued.

Reso	urces.				1	∠iabilities	•		
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.
\$843, 322 28, 157 18, 151 54, 365 29, 332 92, 634 49, 154 24, 990 16, 070 33, 797 45, 499 20, 938 9, 372 74, 100 10, 1	13, 551 12, 301 12, 937 20, 734 9, 201 13, 283 7, 641 12, 660 25, 860 2, 570 33, 470 33, 470 25, 109 13, 100 25, 109 13, 100 25, 109 13, 100 25, 109 13, 100 25, 109 25, 109 27, 738	386, 364 259, 777 419, 206 338, 525 337, 313 168, 270 343, 552 125, 457 308, 796 597, 303 157, 308 204, 762 310, 378 90, 806 661, 165 118, 073 465, 446 510, 601 228, 575 532, 220 292, 380 335, 549	100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 60	20,000 6,500 10,000 10,000 1,750 1,500 1,500 2,500 6,050 25,000 25,000 46,500 3,000 46,500 1,800 1,800 1,250 20,000 4,250 20,000	18, 802 1, 761 825 1, 465 1, 338 2, 241 1, 229 6, 101 2, 183 2, 183 2, 183 2, 173 4, 039 1, 579 1, 302 1, 277 1, 302 1, 277 1, 302 1, 277 1, 302 1, 277 1, 302 1, 277 1, 302 1, 277 1, 302 1, 277 1, 302 1, 277 1, 2	25,000 49,400 50,000 10,000 9,500 6,250 20,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 6,210 25,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 30,200 3	\$1, 329, 781 163, 164 115, 930 266, 686 223, 680 310, 848 123, 807 239, 814 92, 793 251, 750 446, 331 97, 667 159, 024 361, 645 181, 339 55, 017 524, 049 61, 310 304, 026 364, 302 205, 550 363, 210 188, 823 169, 658		\$2,047,605 59,398 60,587 37,806 4,320 6,875 31,085 5,000 1,353 15,256 5,000 27,173
473, 330 187, 883 392, 279 170, 439 23, 466 114, 236 149, 675 86, 273 13, 304 17, 722 68, 495 13, 223 38, 755 118, 772 64, 304 31, 247	167, 929 40, 424 105, 827 80, 331 30, 700 46, 485 26, 069 24, 326 6, 425 12, 851 29, 180 5, 822 10, 964 35, 284 19, 933	1, 938, 898 1, 212, 117 2, 279, 287 1, 567, 714 607, 952 996, 491 889, 859 623, 538 165, 268 249, 953 439, 620 154, 793 342, 398 540, 339 505, 223	200, 000 160, 000 200, 000 200, 000 50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 25, 000 80, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000	100,000 40,000 50,000 50,000 20,000 60,000 50,000 2,312 1,437 10,000 20,000 20,000 35,000	64,225 45,491 23,347 1,018 18,370 9,430 52,267 2,314 2,260 2,307 2,464 4,631 3,882	199,000 160,000 187,700 200,000 50,000 99,000 100,000 55,000 48,498 50,000 25,000	998, 538 482, 493 991, 048 997, 589 446, 006 719, 360 464, 458	1,000 1,000 1,000	368,624 804,048 95,778

#### KANSAS.

7											_
İ	\$100,082	\$27,974	\$579,945	\$50,000	\$12,500	\$16,439	\$50,000	\$450,006	\$1,000	<b></b>	42
1	75,619	16,758	382,457	50,000	8,000	11,669	50,000	262,788			43
1	27,240	13,354	250,145	50,000	10,000	8,663	37,500	137,051		\$6,931	
1	24,014	9,254	234,800	50,000	2,500	-,	50,000	132, 161		139	
ı	25,608	4,708	182,673	50,000	5,500	208	50,000	76,965		100	46
ı	146,621	22,586	488,865	50,000	10,000	905	50,000	214, 442	1,000	162,518	
1	181,799	25,219	510,675	50,000	25,000	3,994	40,000	357,555	1,000	34,126	
ı									1 000		
1	93,974	31,918	575,166	50,000	10,000	8,820	50,000	434, 207	1,000	<b>21</b> , 139	
1	52,108	12.035	243,209	25,000	5,000	2,165	25,000	186,044			50
1											
į	191,186	52,359	940,796	100,000	100,000	53,757	100,000	580,711	· • • • • • • •	6,330	51
1	583,395	75,735	1,984,527	200,000	50,000	43,661	100,000	984,515	1,000	605,350	52
1	22,595	4,196	122,034	25,000	5,000	900	6,250	85,834		<b></b>	53
ı	27, 481	7,260	140,463	25,000	15,000	1,415	6,250	92,798			54
1	57,160	8,865	183,959	25,000	4,400	1,118	25,000	128, 441			55
	102, 402	15,325	335, 128	25,000	25,000	1,060	12,450	255 618			
	46, 459	21,289	397, 489	50,000	25,000	3,931	25,000			14,339	
	53,668	16,114	352,664	50,000	10,000	5,861	49,400	237, 404		14,000	58
1	30,000	10,114	302,004	30,000	10,000	3,301	49,400	201,404	· · · · · · · · ·		199
ì	07.000	0.004	*** 000	05 000	400	احدو	05 000	*00.000			١.,
	25, 988	6,304	157,933	25,000	400	647	25,000	106,889		· • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	59
1	37,531	16,792	327,786	50,000	4,800	14,051	26,245	227,249		5,440	
	12,034	6,715	105,807	25,000	250	409	20,000	46,064		14,084	
-	41,541	11,080	281,254	25,000	14,000	875	25,000	216,379.	· · · · · · · · ·	. <b></b>	62
	89,702	34,637	460,794	50,000	10,000	16,568	50,000	333, 226	1,000	l <b></b>	63
1	86,021	18,178		100,000	10,000		100,000				64
	, , , ,	,	-,	. ,	,	,	/	,			

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

#### KANSAS—Continued.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Caney, Caney Valley	J. F. Savage	J. F. Blackledge	<b>\$</b> 163,337	\$51,500	\$16,381
1 2 3	Caney, Home	J. E. Stone J. J. Willson	R. H. Bradley J. P. Tabler	\$163,337 151,984 183,784	\$51,500 26,000 6,531	\$16,381 23,754 6,943
4	Cedar Vale, Dosbaugh.	John Dosbaugh	I M Dochattah	153.6471		
5	Centralia, First	F. P. Bowen	J. B. Lohmuller	127,821	37,500	9,735
6 7	Cherokee, First	F. P. Bowen J. C. Merritt Fred N. Chadsey	J. B. Lohmuller A. N. Allen R. A. Bolick	127, 821 331, 439 41, 476	6, 449	13,389 9,735 57,375 8,817
8	Caney, Caney Vaney Caney, Home. Cedar Vale, Cedar Vale, Cedar Vale, Dosbaugh. Centralia, First. Charokee, First. Cherryvale, Montgomery County	C. C. Kincaid	Revilo Newton	128, 907	37,500 103,000 6,449 35,000	28,073
9	ery County. Cherryvale, Peoples	D. W. McKinley D. H. Myers	Chas. A. Mitchell F. H. Myers.	155,715	52,222	34,346
10	Cherryvale, Peoples Clay Center, First Clay Center, Peoples	D. H. Myers	F. H. Myers	155,715 307,149	50,000	6 500
11 12	Clay Center, Peoples	L. McChesney	William Docking	371, 432 147, 926 440, 579 409, 289	76, 913 25, 600	117, 187 9, 800 36, 021 21, 522
13	Clifton, First Coffeeville, First Coffeeville, Condon	C. W. Snyder. J. T. Wettack. C. M. Condon	L. Pfister. E. E. Wettack Chas. M. Ball	440,579	25,600 71,200 102,800	36,021
14 15	Coffeeville, Condon	C. M. Condon	Chas. M. Ball	409, 289 89, 608	102,800	21,522
16	Columbus, First	J. W. Berryman Thomas P. La Rue.	Henry A. La Rue	l 163, <b>1</b> 53	14,500	14,887
17	Coldwater, Coldwater Columbus, First Concordia, First Conway Springs, First Conway Springs, First Conway Springs, First Conway Springs, First Conway Springs, First Conway Springs, First Conway Springs, First Conway Springs	F. J. Atwood H. F. Lane	N. A. Lytle	350, 530 91, 552	31, 225 14, 500 100, 000 21, 222	8, 437 14, 887 12, 500 14, 406
18 19	Cotton wood rans,	J. B. Sanders	W. W. Sanders	247,624	102,024	8, 430
20	Chase County. Cottonwood Falls, Ex- change.	H. F. Gillett	L. M. Swope	195, 241	75,000	10,000
21	Council Grove Council	Lewis Mead	A. H. Prater	128,089	52, 475	17,625
22	Delphos, First	J. B. Sage	F. B. Partridge	79,649	20,600	5,800
$\frac{23}{24}$	Grove. Delphos, First. Dexter, First. Dodge City, N. B. of Commerce.	H. E. Silliman H. A. Burnett	B. J. Silliman Geo. B. Dugan	104, 603 176, 107	6,500 77,750	6,655 1,500
25	Tiday and Timak	S. Larrick	J. E. Larrick	45, 549	25, 965	3,342 10,802
26 27	Edna, First	R. H. Muzzy Robt. H. Hazlett	W. L. Conneway Robt. H. Bradford.	83, 247 161, 995	12,812 52,500 37,500	10,802
<b>2</b> 8	Edna, First. Eldorado, Eldorado Eldorado, Farmers and Merchants.	A. J. Halderman	Wm. I. Shriver	161, 995 525, 641		l .
29 30	Elk City, First Elk City, Peoples	O. T. Hayward	W. D. Myers	199, 929	6,505	8,400
31	Ellsworth, Central	G. E. Cox. Geo. T. Tremble F. C. Newman	J. M. Cox. H. S. Buzick, jr J. M. Steele.	47, 407 460, 099 835, 017	6,550 25,000 160,000	2, 400 12, 844 3, 008
32	Emporia, Citizens	F. C. Newman	J. M. Steele	835, 017	160,000	3,008
33 34	Ellsworth, Central Emporia, Citizens Emporia, Emporia Englewood, First	H. Dunlap B. F. Johnson		756, 210 58, 050 181, 291	201,000 6,548	18,000 5,410
35	Eureka, First Eureka, Citizens	B. F. Johnson R. J. Edwards	Wm. Johnston	181, 291	6, 548 30, 000	11,000
36 37	Eureka, Citizens Eureka, Home	C. E. Moore Wm. Knox	John Redman Elwood Marshall	116,020 97,400	36,000 6,562	1,179 3,894
38	Formoso, First Fort Leavenworth,	J. C. Postlethwaite.	H. T. Hayman	! 71,420	6, 562 13, 179 25, 700	2, 500 20, 531
39	l Armv.					1 1
40 41	Fort Scott, Citizens Galena, Galena	C. C. Nelson J. Shoman		390, 080 144, 678	101,750 51,100	10, 110 35, 296 9, 767
42	Galena, Galena Garden City, First	G. T. Inge	Thos. Lynn	300,837	12,500	9, 767
43 44	Garden City, Garden City. Garnett, N. B. of Com-	D. C. Holcomb Scott Elliott	A. H. Warner Geo. W. Hunley	152, 203 301, 102		
45	Gaylord, First	A. M. Lewellen, jr.	Geo. R. Parker	71,925	7,250	7 624
46	Girard, First. Girard, First. Glasco, First. Goff, First. Goodland, First. Goodland, Farmers.	J. E. Raymond	. J. T. Leonard	229, 188	1 50. (R)O	1 20, 1801
47 48	Glasco, First	L. Noel Peter Hamilton	G. H. Bernard A. H. Fitzwater	307, 202 83, 680	51,000	7,000
49	Goodland, First	C. M. Millisack	C. J. Shimeall	1 82,951	26,000	10,045
50	Goodland, Farmers	F. H. Smith	A. D. Stewart	67, 981	1 25.975	1 12.4431
51 52	Great Bend, Citizens	G. L. Chapman E. R. Moses	E. L. Chapman R. H. Moses	386, 870 310, 583	52, 700	20,000
53 54	Goodland, Farmers. Great Bend, First. Great Bend, Citizens. Hamilton, First. Harper, National. Harper, Security. Hartford, Hartford Havensville, First. Hays City, First. Herington, First. Hiawatha, First. Highland, First.	R. B. Anderson		94, 247	25, 246	4, 345
54 55	Harper, National	F. R. Zacharias J. E. Martin W. M. Wilcox M. S. Knox	Marcel Duphorne Juo. G. Parker, ir	147, 352 91, 628	1 9.500	14.8871
56	Hartford, Hartford	W. M. Wilcox	Jno. G. Parker, jr C. A. Johnson S. H. Stockwell	91, 628 105, 244	13,500 25,897 20,270	2,000 5,000
57 58	Havensville, First	M. S. Knox	S. H. Stockwell	79,804	20,270	1,957
58 59	Herington, First	E. F. Madden		95, 071 89, 838	22, 294	10, 776 17, 179
60	Hiawatha, First	Chas. Knabb R. H. Martin	E. G. Munsell. J. W. Howie. G. J. Ratcliffe.	89, 838 213, 669	15, 440 22, 294 56, 221	28, 890 11, 980
61 62	Hillshore, First	E. R. Burkholder	S. L. Armstrong	82,119 147,099	0,250	
63	Hoisington, First	M. C. Elmore	C. P. Munns	125, 670	7,260	5,781
64 65	Hillsboro, First	Chas. Morris	J. P. Moore	219,090 247,829	50,000	18,000
00	1 1101/011, 1 1156	., Prom Trohyma	1 T. M. W 18011	441,829	61,897	53, 271

## KANSAS—Continued.

Resor	irces.		Liabilities.							Γ
ļ	·					i		1		
Due from banks, ex- change, and other	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided	Circula- tion.	Individ-		Due to banks and all	
cash items.	money.	maiomitics.			profits.		deposits.	deposits.	other liabilities.	İ
\$89,618	<b>\$15,629</b>	\$336, 465 285, 728	\$50,000	\$15,000	\$6,943	\$50,000 25,000	\$214,275	 	\$247	1
71,536 23,688	\$15,629 12,454 11,556	$285,728 \\ 232,502$	4().(KX)	8,000 28,000	$1,681 \\ 751$	1 6 950	$211,047 \\ 162,505$		10,000	2 3 4 5
23,688 35,235	11.059	t 226 3308	50,000	25,000	3.996	12,500	129,344		5, 490	4
29, 493 157, 248	6,872 48,697	211, 422 697, 759 121, 024	37,500 100,000 25,000	12,500	9,798 7,609	1 100).(830)	474,776		15,375	6 7
58,475 59,659	5,805	$121,024 \\ 278,595$	25,000 50,000	3,850 5,000	910	$\{6,250$	85,014 187,835		\$247 10,000 5,490 15,375	8
95,826			50,000		1,998	50,000	264, 595	\$1,000		l o
49,010 99,255	28,480 24,723	366,589 437,384 693,077	50,000 50,000 75,000 25,000 100,000 25,000	60,000 50,000	2,730 15,623	50,000 75,000	217,061	\$1,000	57,591 82,263 2,680 6,082	10
55,662	28,290 15,352	254,340	25,000	6,000 20,000	2, 484 35, 723	75,600 25,000 70,000	193,176	φ1,000	2,680	12
286,370 214,420	40,551	874,721 700 451	100,000	20,000 39,000	1 4 990	I JIMI INNI	642,919		6,082 33,048	13
20,748 77,315	14,262	164,280	25,000 50,000	3,950 10,000	124	24,800 12,500 100,000	106, 831		3,576	15
77,315	18,309	288,165	50,000 100.000	10,000 25,000	2,065 421	12,500	213, 136	- · • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	96 000	16 17
107,687 85,695	26, 467 10, 474	288,165 597,184 223,349 386,382	25,000 100,000	1,460 30,000	4,705 2,262	20,000	160,384		96,099 11,800 41,138	18
18,212	10,090						112,981		41,138	1
37,785	11,166	<b>1</b>				1		1	7,703	
81,501				· ·	1			1		21 22
40,165 24,616 105,501	8,663	153,517 151,039 383,831	25,000 25,000 25,000	2,000 1,000 12,000	2,487 783 1,706	6.250	118,006 270,090	49,755	280	23 24
18,574		97.517	25 000	2.103	1	25,000				0.5
11,271 84,556	4,086 4,458 15,696	122,590 325,547 705,092	25,000 50,000 50,000	2,103 2,100 5,000	3,126	12,500 50,000	69,911 205,111		12,638	26
69,015	44,287	705,092	50,000	50,000	7,081	37,497	<b>500</b> , 156		12,638 12,310 60,358	28
54,985	9,475	279,294	25,000	25,000	14,716 665	6,250	166,719		41,609 2,500 40,943	29
7,195 243,759 155,091	37,672	779,374	50,000	1,250 75,000 100,000	1,075 19,054	6,000 25,000	587,356		40,943	31
155,091 160,508		67,186 779,374 1,292,876 1,226,789	25,000 50,000 150,000 200,000	100,000 50,000	19,054 21,325	150,000	801,334	1,000	71,489 47,837	32
43,633	7,451 28,648 8,911	121,092 365,592 203,145	25,000 70,000 50,000	850	579	6,500	88,665			34
41.035	28,648 8,911	365,592 $203,145$	70,000 50,000	20,000 8,000	9,000 2,561	1 24 007	236,592 97,587		10.000	35 36
72,789 27,614	11,769 7,974	192,414	25,000	8,000 7,000 1,500	842	6,250	136,643		16,680	37 38
63,511	12,406	192,414 122,687 217,027	25,000 25,000 25,000	2,500	1,382 1,621	6,250 12,500 25,000	162,906		41,609 2,500 40,943 71,489 47,837 10,000 16,680	39
128,012	48,723 28,915 27,676 16,216	678,675 322,340 546,214 215,550	100,000	20,000	17,109 25,606 1,894 5,032	100,000 48,650 12,500 12,500	441,566			40
62,351 129,434	28,915 27,676	322,340 $546,214$	50,000 50,000 50,000	20,000 40,000 10,000	1.894	48,650 12,500	412,569	1,000	29,251	41 42
24,917	16,216	215,550	50,000	10,000	5,032	12,500	138,018		29,251	43
46,713	i -			_			333,210		·	44
76,337 143,442 60,298	9,284 30,662 18,221	172,420 473,472 443,721	25,000 50,000 50,000	8,000 25,000 20,000	1,848 6,884 7,082	6,250 50,000	131,324 341,567		23	45 46
60,298	18,221	443,721	50,000	20,000	7,082	50,000 50,000	316,639			47
19,486 27,063	11.623	157.682		3,000 10,000	575 1,473	7,800 25,000	81,474 96,209		4,760	48
20,578 199,302	10,511 30,795 18,905	157,682 137,488 719,958	25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000	4,000 10,000	55	3 24,700 b	67,866	1.000	15,867	50
142.865	30,795 18,905	4 545.U53	50,000	13,000	1 - 2.648	50,000	361,103	1,000	68,302	52
29,844	6,278	159,960	25,000	13,000	422	25,000	96,538		11 190	53
29,844 77,852 40,874	24,381 16,923	159,960 273,974 164,925	25,000 $25,000$	1 - 4.500	1,184 1,240	9,500 13,500	120,405		280	55
1 25.109	u 13 7x3	<b>36</b> 171 1133	■ 25.0DU	1 7.5081	1 4.Chm	1 25.000	104,467	]	5,000	56
20,291 15,389 50,864	3,173 20,273 15,334	125,495 156,950 195,510	50,000 $25,000$	3,210 10,000 6,500	2,126 754	15,440	80,755			58
50,864 62,686	15,334 20,448	195,510 381,914	25,000 55,000	6,500 20,000	1,195 2,121	5,450	157,364			59 60
40,809	8,329 10,833	140 487	<b>1</b> 25.000	1 - 2,500	839	6,250	114,898			61
40,809 17,211 79,975	10,833 18,881	186,137 $232,573$	$25,000 \ 25,000$	H 600	1 4 402	6 700	139,200 $195,783$		5,000	63
89,726	23,400	186,137 232,573 400,222 468,805	50,000 50,000	15,000	3,572	50,000	273,565	1.000	23 4,760 15,867 106,202 68,302 11,129 280 5,000 5,000	64
86,477	19,331	<b>468,80</b> 5	■ 50,000	50,000	2,056	50,000	315,751	1 1,000	Л	100

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES KANSAS—Continued.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments and real estate.
1	Howard, First	C. F. Plowman	H. G. Zirn	<b>\$</b> 150, 855	\$25,000	\$5,000
3	Howard, Howard	J. M. Gwin	A. F. Eby	150, 377 183, 146 187, 784	50. DOD	\$5,000 12,500 1,819 12,000
4	Hoxie, First Humboldt, Humboldt	T. M. Walker W. S. Fallis	R. M. Porter	187, 784	50,000 30 000 248,200	12,000
5 6	Hutchinson, First	E. L. Meyer	A. W. Eagan	995, 749	248, 200	
$\begin{bmatrix} 6 \\ 7 \end{bmatrix}$	Hutchinson, Commercial	A. E. Asher R. S. Litchfield	W. P. Lvon.	557, 463 758, 568	78, 115 53, 000	25, 343 35, 821
8	Independence, First Independence, Citizens. Independence, Com- mercial.	A. C. Stich	H. G. Zirn. A. F. Eby. E. M. Speer. R. M. Porter. A. W. Eagan. A. H. Suter. W. P. Lyon. A. W. Shulthis. A. W. Blosier.	572, 822 887, 908	160, 000 130, 000	25, 343 35, 821 41, 983 102, 572
10	Iola, Northrup	L. L. Northrup	M. Frank Newton Kreamer	308, 282 253, 410 400, 150	64, 250 52, 500 128, 000	44, 690, 13, 903 45, 262 70, 920 521, 237 173, 965 117, 806
11 12	Jewell City, First. Junction City, First. Junction City, Central.	Fred Beeler Thos. B. Kennedy.	W. F. Miller	253, 410 400, 150	52, 500 128, 000	13, 903 45, 262
13	Junction City, Central.	S. W. Pierce	S. W. Fenton	I 429. 52XI	65,000	70, 920
14 15	Kansas City, Commercial	P. W. Goebel	C. L. Brokaw	2,877,294 5,941,772 449,754	300, 000	521, 237
16	Kansas City, Peoples	G. C. Smith	Wm. C. Henrici E. W. Moore	449, 754	500,000 102,500	117, 806
17	Kansas City, Commercial Kansas City, Inter-State Kansas City, Peoples Kensington, First Kingman, First		Leroy Kennedy Paul S. Woods	1 125, 5581	6, 250 71, 100	7, 475
18	Kingman, First Kinsley, National	W. E. Maynard C. W. Beeler Wm. O'Neil Thos. J. Anderson .	A. F. Aderhold	163, 744 101, 023	71, 100 25, 750	7, 475 42, 700 3, 350 6, 827
19 20	Kinsley, National Kiowa, First La Harpe, First	Wm. O'Neil	A. F. Aderhold J. E. Holmes L. Philip Coblentz.	82,596	25, 750 7, 280	6,827
21 22	La Harpe, First Larned, Moffet Brothers	Thos. J. Anderson . A. H. Moffet	L. Philip Coblentz.	99,804	16, 600	14, 484 10, 500
23	Lawrence, Lawrence	J. D. Bowersock	W. W. Charles Geo. W. Kühne W. F. March C. H. Tucker	391,347 542,148	42, 200 129, 525 100, 125	88, 440
23 24	Lawrence, Lawrence Lawrence, Merchants Lawrence, Watkins	A. Monroe	W. F. March	542, 148 340, 042	100, 125	88, 440 55, 963
25 26	Lawrence, Watkins Leavenworth, First	J. B. Watkins A. Caldwell	Amos E. Wilson	532, 351 892, 092	100,000 250,000	17, 164 129, 400
27	Leavenworth, Leaven- worth.	Paul E. Havens	Edward Carroll	1,572,356	205,000	367,530
28	Leavenworth, Manu- facturers.	E. W. Snyder	C. E. Snyder	429,858	104,000	
29 30	Lebanon, First	A. Lull F. E. Bodley	P. A. Derge L. V. Watson C. E. Woods	91, 827 143, 581 152, 157 175, 620	6,550 26,000	5,906 5,348
31	Leroy, FirstLiberal, First	J. E. George	C. E. Woods	152, 157	26,000 25,000	5, 348 10, 292
32 33	Lincoln, Farmers Lindsborg, First	E. T. Skinner John A. Swenson	D. C. Stetson	175,620	25,000	1 5.0001
34	Logan, First	W. A. Reeder	l A Newman	93,173 100,186 133,817	12,500 13,500	11,069
34 35	Logan, First Lucas, First	W. A. Reeder R. T. Fowler	H. W. Wilcox E. C. Wilson	133,817	20,875	[2,625]
36 37	Lyngon, First	E. Olcott H. K. Lindsley	W. M. Laslev	82,718 70,594	15,400 21,950	4,785 48,538
38	Lyndon, First Lyons, Lyons Madison, First	A. Wehrman	W. M. Lasley W. M. Price	70, 594 117, 186 424, 201	21, 950 25, 000 103, 000	48,538 8,250
39 40	Manhattan, First Manhattan, Union		J. C. Ewing S Jas Pratt	424, 201 317, 629	103,000	3,500 26,413
41	Mankato, Mankato	J. P. Fair	S. Jas. Pratt. N. M. Fair Brown Corby	317,629 142,835 178,629	50,000 50,000 25,590	7, 521 4, 554
42	Marion, Marion Marysville, First	Christ. Siebert	Brown Corby	178,629	25, 590	4, 554 19, 650
43 44	Meade First	Perry Hutchinson J. R. Graves	E. R. Fulton	485, 488 111, 509	103,000 6,400	5.876
45	Minneapolis, Citizens Minneapolis, Minne-	R. R. Rees	J. W. Smith	111,509 103,112 308,938	6,400 26,226 60,000	5,876 5,750
46		F. L. Flint	J. C. Ganord	308,938		l i
47 48	Moline, First	O. S. Myers	Fred T. Hines E. A. Chaffin	75,789	6,450 50,000	1,981 4,400
49	Moline, First	O. S. Stevens. T. P. La Rue. J. R. Fisher. J. W. Boughner.	U. M. Albin	197,881 46,320 117,438	6,250	575
50	Mount Hope, First	J. R. Fisher	Henry Jorgensen E. G. Boughner	117,438	6,250 25,000	6,600 6,688
$\frac{51}{52}$	Natoma, First Neodesha, First	D. Stewart		164.469	15,225 30,000	3.844
53	Neodesha, Neodesha	C. M. Condon	A. M. Sharp	164, 469 169, 219 162, 333	2,981 32,000	5,109
54 55	Ness City, Citizens	J. C. Hopper A. W. Wilson	A. M. Sharp O. R. Abel. W. H. Wierman	162,333 93,893	32,000 25,891	14,000
56	Neodesha, First	S. Lehman			51,300	$\{28,725\}$
57			Don Kinney H. H. Benton Chas. W. Campbell. S. B. McGrew	212,344 92,359 212,971	12,500	1 29,701
58 59	Norcatur, First Norton, First Norton, National	L Chas. M. Sawver.	Chas. W. Campbell.	92,359	26,050 52,000	1,959 39,835
60	Norton, National	J. W. Cope	S. B. McGrew	84,673	1 54, 758	18.3261
61 62	Nortonviue Birst	LO W. Bancock	L. B. McBride	1 114, 400	25,750	11,500 10,617
63	Oberlin, Farmers. Oberlin, Oberlin. Olathe, First.	Lew E. Darrow	I.L. S. Munger	1 169,713	51,700	10,617 11,854
64	Olathe, First	J. L. Pettijohn	L. W. Gnepp	143, 146	(14.300)	1 30.0731
65 66	()charne Kirst	i ii ii Denman	L. W. Gnepp C. W. Landis R. D. Bicknell	320,001 200,684	50,700	8,500 8,500
67	Osborne, Exchange Osborne, Farmers Ottawa, First Ottawa, Peoples	C. B. Hahn	B. J. Roy	200,684 174,121	63,867 50,700 25,700	6,500
68 69	Ottawa, First	F. J. Miller	V. O. N. Smith	470,009 494,677	101,000	[ 48, 183]
U9	ouawa, 1 copies	; v. 1 . 1101119	D. WIIGI	. +34,011	. 01,000	, 40,1131

KANSAS—Continued.

Resou	irces.	Liabilities.								
Duefrom banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$36,912 35,707 95,028 44,883 397,644 266,565 262,942 225,469 320,666	11,296 30,259 13,369 149,550 43,954 59,278 49,160 100,644	1,049,434 1,541,790	\$50,000 50,000 50,000 30,000 200,000 100,000 50,000 150,000	10,000 20,000 2,850 50,000 14,000 50,000 75,000 100,000	13,883 11,527 2,387 28,170 5,178 106,931 25,339 50,241	180,000 180,000 75,000 49,300 148,100	135,997 226,263 221,993 1,061,995 379,868 683,603 645,899	\$1,000 1,000 1,000	\$10,000 2,463 80,740 597,333 397,394 228,775 4,096 208,719	2 3 4 5 6 7 8
128,282 130,791 80,180 40,509 1,731,206 3,915,675 209,230 79,239 48,261 124,123 36,360 31,175 179,107 125,767 133,884 17,525 312,883 507,971	32,607 27,445 438,317 785,798 61,868 11,134 13,353 12,448 9,507 5,748 37,506 35,254	339,158 266,694 142,570 167,812 660,660 921,134	50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	55,000 30,000 200,000	1,270 1,219 4,159 7,717 6 708 23,106	50,000 50,000 65,000 295,700 494,400 100,000 24,200 6,350 40,000 98,700 98,400 49,300 55,000	353,788 306,773 442,113 432,606 2,048,045 2,350,052 316,640 191,937 226,530 203,336 99,590 117,383 468,856 527,787 895,022 1,823,605	1,000 1,000 25,000 1,000 1,000 24,958 180,820 144,582	98, 414  2, 998, 168 7, 004, 369 321, 387  409  413 5, 172 94, 996 6, 008 86, 498 9, 94 188, 699 268, 010	10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 27
209,442	1 -			1		98,800				
62,055 24,297 80,469 12,894 67,996 98,505 18,149 32,501 62,620 41,302 89,401 23,752 65,114 67,093 104,100 38,687 115,741 27,033	8,542 13,585 12,711 14,888 11,863 8,057 8,833 14,936 10,599 42,439 22,882 17,290 22,561 38,242 6,833 18,898 26,694	233,124 188,522 144,237 218,638 202,332 662,541 440,676 282,766 298,427 750,486 169,304 269,727 534,600	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 50,000	5,000 17,000 7,000 5,000 10,000 5,000 20,000 20,000 25,000 25,000 10,000 10,000 7,500	641 1,595 1,101 1,283 4,166 2,077 2,574 2,71 3,490 40,100 12,267 699 1,765 2,006 2,006 2,006 2,512 6,092	25,000 23,800 25,000 12,500 12,500 5,000 21,500 21,500 100,000 50,000 50,000 6,25,000 74,500 6,250 6,250 60,000	138,575 147,624 215,538 163,125 123,274 172,376 109,865 98,666 163,746 143,777 401,441 303,416 230,261 506,856 126,048 182,986	1,000	4,503 574 15,787 16,885 3,118 65 6,902 19,526 3,538 19,989	29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40 41 42 43 44 45 46
14,711 9,287 10,837 140,689 27,072 69,009 2,579 45,876 38,510 83,384 81,731 51,156 108,500 13,424 31,600 58,39 39,610 20,900 103,766 69,29 64,266	15,074 4,166 22,918 2,386 10,177 8,696 30,486 15,176 9,022 22,386 8,466 13,100 13,147 10,938 114,808 14,808 14,808 14,208 14,808	304,801 83,644 290,241 272,888 264,383 172,286 351,481 2180,546 435,697 320,601 320,601 286,022 288,363 31,885 31,885 345,392 285,393 285,393	25,000 30,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	24,000 10,000 10,500 25,000 1,500 1,500 1,500 1,500 1,500 1,500 1,500 1,500 1,500 1,500 1,000 1,000 10,000	1,525 1,526 1,293 2,55 6,347 98 6,888 3,900 686 16,75 10,381 9,231 3,416 54,063 17,916 4,002	3 50,000 15,000 15,000 15,000 30,000 48,800 29,200 50,000 12,500 49,600 49,400 48,950 49,600 49,400 48,950 49,400 48,950 49,400 48,950 49,400 48,950 49,400 48,950 49,400 48,950 49,400 48,950 49,400 48,950 49,400 40,400 40,400 40,400 40,400 40,4	52, 938, 93, 93, 93, 93, 93, 93, 93, 93, 93, 93	1,000 1,000 1,000	19,989 6,200 788 33,118 9,902 36,455 41,372 6,227 6,586 6,023 933 10,000 74,113 64,731	47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

## KANSAS—Continued.

				F	Resources.	
	Location and name of bank	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1 12 3 14 4 15 6 17 8 19 20 1 22 3 3 24 4 25 6 27 8 29 9 30 1 3 2 3 3 3 4 5 3 6 6 3 7 8	Overbrook, First. Paola, Miami County. Paola, Peoples. Parsons, First. Peabody, First. Pittsburg, First. Pittsburg, First. Pittsburg, Natl. Bank of Commerce. Pittsburg, National Plainville, First. Pleasanton, First. Prairie View, First. Prairie View, First. St. John, First. St. John, St. John St. John, St. John St. Marys, National Salina, Farmers. Stalina, Farmers. Salina, First. Sedan, Pirst. Sedan, Pirst. Sedan, Peoples. Seneca, First. Seneca, National Smith Center, First. Stafford, Farmers. Sterling, First. Stockton, National Stockton, Stockton Syracuse, First. Topeka, Capital Topeka, Central Topeka, Merchants Topeka, Merchants Toronto, First. Troy, First. Washington, First. Washington, First. Washington, First.	A. J. Thomas J. J. Wittrout Geo. W. Lemon A. J. Collins F. S. Vedder Howard Gray T. J. Moss Silas B. Warren J. F. Merrill F. Hageman A. S. Christy P. Looby S. C. Tucker G. W. Williams R. M. Emery J. R. Burrow J. D. Larrabee J. H. Smith M. J. Coolbaugh, ir. E. J. Williams W. P. Humphrey H. Savage Geo. A. Guild J. N. Burrow W. A. L. Thompson R. Sample J. S. Norman H. E. Shortt	Henry J. Warren. J. R. Geis. Fred F. Ehrhardt. R. B. Christy J. W. Lewis. P. F. Eggen. J. H. Cohen Peter P. Stein. J. H. Hill F. S. Larrabee. T. J. English. M. S. Coolbaugh. E. L. Williams. E. M. Scott. S. M. Pickens. E. E. Ames F. M. Bonebreke. J. D. Cannon. Chas. V. Norman. Robt. Scott.	695,841 790,133 112,186 822,446 60,691 2231,772 231,772 261,968 361,751 113,053 220,926 162,317 119,500 75,778 413,813 618,733 974,365 975,139 125,834 247,237	\$25,500 100,000 52,500 20,500 27,500 104,756 25,000 6,609 9,424 26,250 60,000 50,000 25,800 50,000 131,140 122,000 10,000 77,825 25,750 50,000 50,000 10,000 125,5000 10,000 125,000 10,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 100,000 125,000 125,000 125,000 131,140 140,000 15	estate.  \$3,050 93,712 26,000 53,551 15,380 14,828 128,014 52,719 139,292 14,551 6,360 6,698 46,377,5,750 13,592 22,743 20,195 42,453 4,041 35,064 8,460 22,182 10,754 19,923 91,342 10,759 11,359 10,350 7,575 17,248 7,000 14,400 224,516 186,624 3,100 7,500 7,575
39 40 41 42	washington, washing- ton. Waverly, First Wellington, National	J. C. Morrow J. S. Alspaugh Wm. Wallace E. B. Roser	G. E. Barley J. M. Jones Fred F. Fockele Chas. P. Haugen	175, 128 116, 128 159, 592 120, 652	25,600 51,900 25,000 13,947	21,500 52,070 6,450 11,249
43 44 45 46 47 48	Bank of Commerce. Wellington, Wellington. Wetmore, First White City, First Wichita, Fourth Wichita, Kansas Wichita, National Bank	F. E. Carr T. E. Henderson E. C. Jenkins L. S. Naftzger C. Q. Chandler C. W. Carey	J. P. Wimer F. P. Achten J. M. Baker. V. H. Branch. Elsberry Martin F. A. Russell	208,673 69,386 121,577 1,696,528 1,220,875 1,278,583	51,625 8,262 25,800 275,000 191,000 101,780	21,093 12,404 14,822 201,292 390,802 246,518
49 50 51 52	of Commerce. Winfield, First Win field, Cowley County. Winfield, Winfield Yates Center, Yates Center.	W. C. Robinson J. E. Jarvis Wm. E. Otis Levi Robbins	M. F. Jarvis Jas. Lorton	480,072 463,455 410,204 234,996	145,000 51,863 54,233 36,100	111,500 79,108 34,951 17,774

#### KENTUCKY.

53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60	Adairville, First	Chas. Kitchen Jno. Means N. J. Stroube F. D. Sampson John A. Black T. T. Gardner G. S. McDonald	W. C. Richardson. Ben Harbison Robert W. Cole Henry C. Black Lucius J. Bryant Monroe McGuire	303,728 290,139 407,383 102,516 137,196 48,603 82,491	66,111 205,000 50,000 15,500 23,465 19,729 25,500	\$5,932 35,500 52,024 14,600 6,500 2,212 6,700 8,916
61 62	Berea, Berea Bowling Green, American.	S. E. Welch		83,284	25,500	11,500 32,354

### KANSAS—Continued.

Resor	arces.				I	Liabilities				Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Least ful	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$7,767 220,156 95,218 208,135 84,303 39,733 145,410 77,592	25,623 23,370 18,658 14,833 45,376 21,254	461,648 532,656 384,726 280,910 1,078,330 493,615	50,000 25,000 50,000 100,000 100,000	25,000 48,000 10,000 25,000 1,500	1,788 1,744 8,101 30,280 2,446	12,500 27,500 100,000	\$94, 335 610, 338 288, 420 406, 376 281, 070 173, 239 723, 202 261, 372	\$25,552 1,000	\$47,651 27,813 16,414 12,070 74,297 28,697	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
337, 999 97, 064 20, 099 17, 596 434, 207 46, 142 169, 302 50, 550 20, 885 221, 249 249, 302 17, 403 55, 355 14, 573 85, 148, 826 125, 628 136, 638 105, 624 45, 665 26, 427 53, 585 143, 943 375, 950 533, 481 36, 502 46, 688 26, 888 27, 770 33, 545	4,838 3,200 37,575 15,595 46,374 10,163 10,288 11,660 50,789 54,059 7,912 30,699 4,492 20,261 19,602 30,685 23,304 18,333 12,739 18,656 5,088	77,000 85,864 714,569 405,275,726,846 177,732 261,152 167,100 1,119,214 1,257,947 151,542 521,389 113,967 384,702 461,613 527,121 645,476 304,500 346,675	100,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 50,000	6,200 20,000 10,000 2,500 15,000 15,000 5,000 5,000 15,000 20,000 20,000 10,000 10,000 10,000	316 3,581 2,050 4,537 1,440 5,143 6,838 6,838 1,010 40,547 2,486 6,431 8,816 4,502 27,368 5,948 1,450 1,	25,000 25,000 6,225 9,250 25,000 59,400 25,000 99,000 99,000 99,000 91,000 50,000 25,000 26,000 27,000 27,000 28,000 29,050 10,000 112,500 49,950 49,950 10,000 112,500 100,000 112,750 100,000 112,750 100,000 112,750 100,000 112,750 100,000 112,750 100,000 110,000 124,750 125,000 125,000 125,000 124,750 125,000 125,000 124,750 125,000 125,000	998, 043 190, 063 45, 129 51, 297 308, 409 231, 087 613, 229 1105, 733 110, 182 291, 114 61, 121 228, 284 335, 233 310, 964 394, 142 229, 524 145, 418 177, 132 95, 52 394, 692 818, 088 1, 600, 419 1	1,000 1,000 1,000	28, 697 19, 188 46, 335 321, 329 32, 738 20, 430 87, 4120, 649 83, 150 9, 352 24, 727 32, 934 56, 343 182, 432 2, 152 9, 289 128, 243 387, 323 48, 285 8, 778 14, 131 10, 243	9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 24 25 26 27 28 36 37 36 37 36 36 36 36 36 36 36 36 36 36 36 36 36
51,233 33,482					2,515 3,700	25,000 12,500	122,443			42
120,623 31,128 16,759 1,436,968 1,185,301 1,208,398 124,247 224,177	5, 430 5, 914 266, 946 231, 724 202, 532	3,219,702	200,000 100,000 100,000	1,000 5,000 150,000 125,000 100,000	50,439	8,000 24,200 200,000 100,000 75,000		1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000	28,217 11,290 1,320,071 1,396,594 1,127,420 122,352 54,886	
130,836 22,068	· ·		1	1	1	1	495,948 221,619	1,000	427	51 52

### KENTUCKY.

#424 E		<b>6</b> 70 400	\$25.000	<b>\$</b> 649	<b>\$</b> 138	e35 000	<b>61</b> 20, 621	00 451	\$47,016
\$434 5		\$79,400 339,521		17,084		\$25,000	\$130,621	\$6,451 41,445	25,005
84 5	\$1,000	339, 321	50,000		25,000	50,000	482,689 790,562	41,443	35,905
8,045 5		480,641	104,000	17,978	75,000	105,000	790,562	51,351	192,048
3,770 5		488,693	46,650	12,060	35,000	50,000	636,172	30,074	134,115
5		88,747	15,000	789	14,000	25,000	143,536	9,997	9,023
5		182,670	22,500	943	16,500	30,000	252, 609	13,756	75,980
11,802 5		38,328	19,000	2,172 199	500	25,000	96,800	$3,674 \\ 5,981$	18,094
5,000 6	[ <i>.</i> . <b></b>	74,588	25,000	199	756	25,000	130, 541	5, 981	7,653
6		88,810	24,530	133	6,500	25,000	144.973	6,829	17,860
4,098 6		385, 943	100,000	4,805	26,000	125,000	645,846	30,840	17,860 46,379

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES KENTUCKY—Continued.

Location and name of bank.   Cashier.   Coans, discounts, and overdrafts.   County of the Counts, and overdrafts.   County of the Counts, and overdrafts.   County of the County of the Counts, and overdrafts.   County of the	П				R	esources.	
Ing Green, Citizens   Robt. Rodes, jr.   T. H. Beard.   424,304   125,000   17,500   37   505   38   Brooksville, First.   C. W. Staart.   H. Hutchison.   50,367   6,560   7,601   50   50   50   50   50   50   50		Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	counts, and	States	bonds, invest- ments, and real
2   Bowling Green, Citizens   No. P. Haley   Geo. B. Poage   243, 304   125,000   7,150   4   Burnside, First   V. P. Haley   Geo. B. Poage   23,470   26,000   7,150   4   Burnside, First   V. P. Haley   H. H. Hutchison   53,353   6,500   7,151   6   6   6   7,150   6   6   7,150   6   6   7,150   6   6   7,150   7,150   7,150   7   7,150   7   7,150   7   7,150   7   7,150   7,150   7	1		J. F. Cox	J. M. Ramsey	\$245,854	\$106,801	\$5,066
Surfission   First   Campbells   Cambbells   Campbells   Cambbel		Bowling Green, Citizens	Robt. Rodes, jr	T. H. Beard	424,304	125,000	17,500
8 Carroliton, First. J. A. Donaldson. J. M. Giltner. 334,955   65,500   6,800   10   Catlettsburg, Big Sandy   Catlettsburg, Big Sandy   Catlettsburg, Big Sandy   Catlettsburg, Catlett	4	Burnside, First	C. W. Stuart		59,367	6,500	7,691
8 Carroliton, First. J. A. Donaldson. J. M. Giltner. 334,955   65,500   6,800   10   Catlettsburg, Big Sandy   Catlettsburg, Big Sandy   Catlettsburg, Big Sandy   Catlettsburg, Catlett	5	Campoensvine, Taylor	D W GOWAY	G. H. Gowdy	[67,238]	25,000	
8 Carroliton, First. J. A. Donaldson. J. M. Giltner. 334,955   65,500   6,800   10   Catlettsburg, Big Sandy   Catlettsburg, Big Sandy   Catlettsburg, Big Sandy   Catlettsburg, Catlett	6	Carliela First	M. L. Conley	T H Pickrell	70 451	30,000 25,000	2,500 10 270
Garfolton, Carfolton   Geo. B. Winslow   C. Gossee   301, 299   133, 900   68, 89   11   Catettsburg, Big Sandy   C. W. Gunnell   Ernest Meek   233, 255   30, 000   18, 128   132   132   132   133, 900   9, 683   132   132   132   133, 900   9, 683   132   132   132   133, 900   18, 128   132   132   132   133, 900   18, 128   132   132   132   132   133, 900   9, 683   132   132   132   132   133, 900   9, 683   132   1			J. A. Donaldson	J. M. Giltner	334,905	65,500	52,656
Catlettsburg, Catletts   Dohn Russell   G. H. Hampton.   322, 642   101,000   9,683	9	Carrollton, Carrollton	Geo. B. Winslow	J. G. Goslee	301,250		6,850
Durg.   Courtal City, First.   W. R. McDowell   W. P. Kincheloe   124, 129   25, 000   19, 784		Catlettsburg, Catletts-	John Russell	G. H. Hampton	322,642	101,000	9,683
Clay, Farmers   J. B. Mitcheel   C. E. Hearlin   Sol. 221   25, 500   27, 943	12	burg.	H. Y. Davis	S. B. Davis	i i	31,000	1
15   Clay City, Clay City   M. H. Courtney   A. T. Whitt   110, 452   51, 500   27, 943     17   Columbia, First   W. D. Ward   C. V. Heaslet   126, 720   25, 856   6, 170     18   Corbin, First   H. J. Harris   D. B. Calvert   88, 777   13   25, 004   40, 299     19   Covington, First   H. J. Harris   D. B. Calvert   88, 777   13   25, 004   117, 738     10   Covington, Citizens   Henry Feltman   D. B. Calvert   1, 287, 571   360, 000   117, 738     12   Covington, Citizens   Henry Feltman   H. W. Percival   1, 287, 571   360, 000   117, 738     12   Covington, Farmers and   D. B. Edwards   B. J. Linnemann   949, 205   200, 000   117, 738     12   Covington, Farmers and   D. B. Edwards   B. J. Linnemann   949, 205   200, 000   117, 738     13   Covington, Farmers and   D. B. Edwards   B. B. Famlage   1, 142, 503   200, 000   165, 533     14   Cynthiana, Farmers   A. S. Rice   Gano Ammerman   418, 961   100, 978   51, 232     15   Covington, German National   Wm. Addams   J. S. Withers   338, 828   102, 000   40, 145     15   Danville, Citizens   M. J. Ferris   J. A. Quisenberry   209, 534   100, 000   43, 500     17   Danville, Farmers   J. C. Caldwell   G. W. Welsh   388, 162   150, 000   60, 000     18   Danville, Farmers   J. C. Caldwell   G. W. Welsh   388, 162   150, 000   60, 000     18   Elizabethown, First   J. L. Browning   Edith E. Lancaster   138, 135   51, 800   9, 375     18   Elizabethown, First   D. M. Cummins   64, 606   25, 938   38, 94, 94, 94, 94, 94, 94, 94, 94, 94, 94	13	Central City, First	W. R. McDowell	W. P. Kincheloe	124,129	25,000	19,784
Cilinton, First.   W. D. Ward.   C. V. Heasiet.   125,729   25,855   6,170		Clay, Farmers	J. B. Mitchell	C. E. Hearin	50,521 110,459	26,030 51 500	9,568
Counting First.		Clinton, First	W. D. Ward	C. V. Heaslet	126,720	25,856	6,170
Traders	17		Braxton Massie	T d Hughes	77,113	25,000	40,299
Traders		Covington First	H. J. Harris	H W Percival	88,7771 1 287 571	25,948 360 000l	12,575
Traders		Covington, Citizens	Henry Feltman	B. J. Linnemann	949,205	200,000	121,787
Traders	21	Covington, Commercial	J. A. Downard C. B. Edwards	J. C. Brown B. Bramlage	184,184 1,142,503	52,632	17,856 165,533
Cynthiana, Farmers	- 1	Traders. Covington, German Na-			' '		
Danville, Citizens.   J. C. Caldwell.   G. W. Welsh.   386, 162   150, 000   6, 000		Cynthiana, Farmers	A. S. Rice	Gano Ammerman	418,961	100,978	51,232
Eddyville, First.   A. C. Ramey   W. N. Cummins   64,600   25,929   3,806   30   Elizabethtown, First.   Horace Hays   W. H. Robertson   222,633   50,000   42,437   31   Elizabethtown, Hardin   C. Hotopp.   W. C. Montgomery   369,624   78,475   8,375   78,775   83,755   78,775	25	Danville, Citizens	M. J. Ferris	J. A. Quisenberry	269,534	102,000	43,500
Eddyville, First.   A. C. Ramey   W. N. Cummins   64,600   25,929   3,806   30   Elizabethtown, First.   Horace Hays   W. H. Robertson   222,633   50,000   42,437   31   Elizabethtown, Hardin   C. Hotopp.   W. C. Montgomery   369,624   78,475   8,375   78,775   83,755   78,775	27	Danville, Farmers	J. C. Caldwell	G. W. Welsh	386, 162	150,000	6,000
Elizabethtown, First.   Horace Hays.   W. H. Robertson.   232, 633   50,000   42, 437   1   Elizabethtown, Hardin   C. Hotopp.   W. C. Montgomery   369, 624   78, 475   8, 375   32   Frankfort, Natl. Branch   Bank of Kentucky.   Frankfort, State.   Chas. E. Hoge   Eugene E. Hoge   560, 973   256, 500   40, 413   40   40   40   40   40   40   40   4	28	Dry Ridge, First	T. J. Browning	Edith E. Lancaster.	138, 135	51,800	9,375
Bank of Kentucky,   Frankfort, State   Chas. E. Hoge   Eugene E. Hoge   560,973   256,500   40,443	30	Elizabethtown, First	Horace Havs	W. H. Robertson	232,633	50,000	42, 437
Bank of Kentucky,   Frankfort, State   Chas. E. Hoge   Eugene E. Hoge   560,973   256,500   40,443	31	Elizabethtown, Hardin.	C. Hotopp	W. C. Montgomery	369,624	78,475	8,3/5
Trankfort, State	32	Bank of Kentucky.	D. W. Lindsey	Henry F. Lindsey	353,651		
Georgetown, First.   J. D. Grover   W. G. Abbett.   265, 854   50,000   10,375		Frankfort, State Franklin, Farmers and Merchants.	J. M. Crocker	Jno. B. Finn	58,225	25,625	27,800
Georgetown, First.   J. D. Grover   W. G. Abbett.   265, 854   50,000   10,375		Fulton, First	R. M. Chowning	Harry Erdahl	140,765 268 000	41,600 82,500	7,500
A. L. Ferguson   J. R. Downing   406,585   75,826   39,905		Georgetown, First	J. D. Grover	W. G. Abbett	265,854	50,000	10,375
Glasgow, First.	38	Georgetown, George-	A. L. Ferguson	J. R. Downing	406,585	75,826	39,905
Glasgow, Cluzens   E. F. Jewell   L. W. Frescon   87, 639   41, 883   19, 679		Glasgow, First	A. E. Young		147,165 68 202	50,000	10,700
Additional   Add		Glasgow, Citizens	E. F. Jewell	L. W. Preston	87,039		19,679
Additional   Add	42	Glasgow, Trigg	T. P. Dickinson	Alonson Trigg	228, 205	76,000	25,637
Harrodsburg, First.			W. T. Hord	J. E. POHOCK	70,007	23,090	
46       Harrodsburg, Mercer.       Geo. Bohon.       Bush W. Allin.       374,703       100,000       11,127         47       Hartford, First.       G. B. Likens.       J. C. Riley.       77,439       25,000       1,687         48       Hazard, First.       Jas. Stacy.       C. G. Bowman.       62,312       10,397       7,000         49       Henderson, Henderson.       R. H. Soaper.       Chas. E. Dallan.       419,869       307,000       96,160         50       Hodgenville, Farmers.       Wm. Miller.       J. H. Stark.       220,669       57,000       5,700         51       Horse Cave, First.       B. M. Steffey.       W. V. Bell.       131,393       26,003       225,960         53       Hustonville, National.       B. M. Steffey.       W. V. Bell.       131,303       26,003       226,000         54       Jackson, First.       Jas. P. Adams.       J. H. Letton, jr.       28,095       6,727       7,049         55       Lancaster, National.       Alex R. Denney.       B. F. Hudson.       224,148       50,000       29,500         56       Lancaster, National.       Alex R. Denney.       S. C. Denny.       149,051       50,000       29,500         58       Lawrenceburg, Anderson.		Harrodsburg, First	Lafon Riker	C. D. Thompson	316,564	103,000	9,000
Hazard, First.   Jas. Stacy   C. G. Bowman   62, 313   10,397   7,000	46	Harrodsburg, Mercer	Geo. Bohon	Bush W. Allin	374,703	100,000	11,127
Henderson, Henderson		Hartford, First	G. B. Likens	J. C. Riley	77,439	25,000	7,687
Hodgenville, Farmers   WH. Miller   J. H. Stark   229,699   57,000   55,960		Henderson, Henderson.	R. H. Soaper	Chas. E. Dallan	419,869	307,000	96,160
52       Horse Cave, First.       B. M. Steffey.       W. V. Bell.       131,393       26,003       28,690         53       Hustonville, National.       Ledwd. Alcorn.       J. W. Hocker.       140,316       12,550       2,900         54       Jackson, First.       Jas. P. Adams.       J. H. Letton, jr.       28,095       6,727       7,049         56       Lancaster, National.       Alex R. Denney.       B. F. Hudson.       224,148       50,000       5,900         57       Latonia, First.       J. T. Earle.       W. R. Elliston.       71,925       25,250       29,051         58       Lawrenceburg, Anderson.       J. W. Gaines.       L. B. McBrayer.       264,574       103,000       6,500         59       Lawrenceburg, Lawrenceburg, Lawrenceburg, Witherson.       J. W. Major.       J. M. Johnson.       294,123       151,500       9,700         60       Lawrenceburg, Witherson.       J. W. Major.       W. G. Witherspoon       39,219       104,000       83,944	50	Hadgan willa Farmare	Wm. Miller	J. H. Stark	<b>22</b> 0, 669	57,000	5,700
10   10   10   10   10   10   10   10	51	Hopkinsville, First	B M Stoffey	Thomas W. Long	249,021 131 303	76,000 26,003	55,960 28,600
10   10   10   10   10   10   10   10	53	Hustonville, National	Edwd. Alcorn	J. W. Hocker	140,316	12,590	2,900
Son.   Son.	54	Jackson, Phys	Jas. P. Adams	J. H. Letton, jr	28,095	6,727	7,049
59 Lawrenceburg, Law-renceburg, Lawrenceburg, Wither- J. W. Major W. G. Witherspoon 39,219 104,000 83,944		Lancaster, Ultizens	J. J. Waiker	S. C. Denny	224,148 149,051	50,000 50,000	5,900
Son.   Son.	57	Latonia, First	J. T. Earle	W. R. Elliston	71,925	25, 250	29,051
59 Lawrenceburg, Law- renceburg. 60 Lawrenceburg, Wither- Lawrenceburg, Wither- J. W. Major W. G. Witherspoon 39,219 104,000 83,944	58	Lawrenceburg, Ander- son.	J. W. Gaines	D. D. McDiayer	264,574	103,000	6,500
snon		Lawrenceburg, Law- renceburg.		J	j '		1
61 + Lebanon, Utizens, R. E. Young, J. A. Kelly, 319,369 101,000 36,000	J	gnoon	•	-	1 '		'
62       Lebanon, Farmers	62	Lebanon, Citizens Lebanon, Farmers Lebanon, Marion Lettchfield, Grayson	R. E. Young R. N. Wathen	S. B. Bottom	319,369 236,366 540,753	101,000 50,000	36,000 1,800 21,000
63 Lebanon, Marion		Leitchfield Graves	W. C. Rogers	O. D. Thomas	540,753	143,664	21,000 14,100
64   Leitchfield, Grayson   E. R. Bassett   R. J. Bassett   176,138   51,750   14,100	V-1	County.	11. 10. Dangell	IV. U. Dansell	1 110, 138	31,130	1 14,100

### KENTUCKY—Continued.

Resou	irces.		Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$23,374	<b>\$14,</b> 938	<b>\$</b> 396,033	\$100,000	<b>\$7,500</b>	<b>\$4,8</b> 58	\$99,200	<b>\$17</b> 6, 457	\$1,000	<b>\$7,</b> 018	1
59, 568	27,309	653, 681	100,000	20,000	16,950	98,895	389,623	25,000	3,213 32 387 4,638 1,388 19,507 3,850	2
102,646 14,848	16,966 2,894	91,302	25,000 25,000	3,000 250	1,568 274	25,000 6,250	59,495	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	32	4
20,341 39,151	4,761 7,747	117,340 187,219	25,000 25,000	5,000 2,150 46,000	5,066 5,995 306	25,000 25,000	62,274 125,225	1 000		5   6
7,333 72,361	6,083	119, 139	25,000	2,150	306	25,000	66, 295		<b>3</b> 87	7
72,361 14,748	22,422 19,490	547,844 475,338				58,900 59,100	370,960 297,825	40.000	4,639 1,385	9
45,644	11,953	359,000	50,000	40,000	5,080	50,000	194, 413		19,507	10
35, 180	28,054		· ·				238,660	1,000	3,850	11
19,944	10,838 12,888 4,044	231,887 185,781	30,000 25,000 25,000	6,400 3,000	356 1,637	27,400 24,400	167,731 131,745			12
16,276	4,044	106, 439	25,000	700	726	25 (101)	54,944		69	14
3,980 16,276 9,369 10,104	5,971 8,562	205, 237 177 412	50,000 50,000	9,300	501 956	49,400 24,200	89,206 03 541	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	6,829	15
15,096 44,121	9,626 9,923	167, 134	25,000	9,000	956 1,812	49, 400 24, 200 25, 000 24, 400	106,325			17
44, 121 125, 467	9,923	181,344	25,000 300,000	4,000 150 000	14 099	24,400 300,000	127,323	75.000	92.868	18
125, 467 126, 909 16, 894	70, 137 54, 966 10, 580	1,452,867	200,000	100,000	12,567	150,000 48,800	915, 967	73,766	567	20
16,894 123,199	10,580 33,656	165,761 106,439 205,237 177,412 167,134 181,344 1,960,913 1,452,867 282,146	25,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 300,000 200,000 100,000 300,000	6, 400 3, 000 700 9, 300 6, 000 9, 000 4, 000 100, 000 2, 000	14,099 12,567 1,117 69,268	48,800 200,000	125,486 864,978		92,868 567 4,745 130,645	21 22
177,953	<b>5</b> 8, 583			1	1		777,132	75,000	<b>124</b> , 594	23
41,575	29, 416 28, 710	642, 162 663, 545	100,000 100,000	50,000 50,000	19,751	98,000	342,561	- • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	31,855	24
105,862 64,575	28,710 15,334	663,545 492,943	100,000 100,000	50,000 30,000	9,786 12,866	99,150 100,000	403,547	· • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	1,064	25
56,496	20.007	610 465	100,000	50,000	11.085	i 100.000	303, 922	50,038	4,420	27
11,321 18,890	$\frac{6,279}{7,200}$	216, 910 120, 431	50,000	18,000 4,200	1,856	50,000 22,400	97,055			28
7,526	13,200	345,796	50,000	27,000	1.794	50,000	213,358		3,644	30
53,653 31,354	20,807 6,279 7,200 13,200 29,522 26,351	539,648 501,285	50,000 100,000	34,000	3,678 4,169	49,995 75,000	336,375 292,932	1,000	31,855 1,064 13,301 4,420 3,644 64,600 686	31 32
42,634 47,837	41, 435 7, 918	941,955 167,405	150,000 25,000	15,000 5,000	10,822 897	150,000 25,000	506,397 111,508	75,000	<b>34,</b> 738	33 34
23,961	15, 222 20, 980	229,048	50,000	10,000	2,660	40,000	112, 138	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	14,250	3 <b>5</b>
35, 987 58, 453	20,980 16,671	423,366 401,353	80,000 50,000	20,000	4,381 2,208	80,000 50,000	231,406 249 539	• • • • • • • • • •	7,579	36 37
58, 453 38, 714	22,600	583,636	75,000	10,000 20,000 46,500 37,500	2,208 2,385	75,000	317,746	••••••	14, 250 7, 579 3, 118 76, 002	38
33,924	7,865	249,654	50,000 25,000 40,000	10,000	2,886	50,000 25,000	136,768		16, 652 5, 688 2, 973 388 677 17, 614 14, 420 162, 987 104 2, 263 756 2, 774 2, 577	39
21,630 10,869	4,740 6,345	130,341 165,515	40,000	1,800 2,000	1,843 1,136	40,000	75,992		5,680	41
33,534	12,483	165, 515 375, 859	75,000 25,000	15,000	1,136	75,000	205,752	1,000	2,973	42
32,641 62,175 25,704	8,057 19,764	165,609 384,338 470,366	30,000	. 14 000	564 1,123	30,000	308, 540		677	44
25, 704 71, 708	16,098 22,208	470,366 579,746	100,000 100,000	20,000	13,626	100,000 100,000	219, 127	- <b></b>	677 17,614 14,426	45
14,622	6,118	124, 866 103, 708	25,000	12,500	1.902	[25,090]	60,464		17, 420	47
15, 234 32, 009	8,764	004 500	25,000 200,000	1,250 22,500	653	10,000 200,000	66,805	1 000	162 097	48
1 33 106	12,400	990 075	60,000	10,000	2,074	54,000	201,692	1,000	102, 331	50
144, 128	25,742	550,855	75,000	98,000	700	75 000	371,892	1,000	2,262	51
144,128 16,260 30,726	12, 400 25, 742 7, 674 16, 904 4, 051 11, 970	325, 875 550, 855 210, 029 203, 346 50, 408 319, 658 268, 236	25,000 50,000 24,400 50,000	1,600 17,000	1,771 1,957	25,000 11,900	122,390	- • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	98	53
4,484	4,051	50,408	24,400	25,000	445	6,500	19,069	• • • • • • • • •	23	54
26,584	11,970 13,100	268, 236	50,000	25,000 20,000	5,833 6,305	50,000	139,155	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	2,774	56
4, 484 27, 640 26, 584 17, 865 43, 680	10,696 13,702	154,789 431,456	20,000	3,000 45,000	1,662	50,000 25,000 100,000	97,549 181,323		2,577 169	57 58
107,054	18,981	581,358		50,000	ŀ	1 <b>0</b> 0,000	<b>267,</b> 756	50,000	1	ĺ
23,251	5,135	<b>2</b> 55,550	100,000	25,000		100,000	<b>30,2</b> 89	<b></b>	261	60
24,815	16,343	497,527 326,372	100,000	25,000 12,000	14,675	100,000	207,860 209,537	1,000	2 856	61
24,815 23,007 19,571 15,672	15,199 20,175 13,432	745,163 271,092	100,000 50,000 150,000 50,000	12,000 70,000 1,500	1,981 10,067 274	50,000 143,000 50,000	209,537 285,576 167,318		2,000 2,000	63 64

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES KENTUCKY—Continued.

			Resources.			
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5	Lexington, First Lexington, Second Lexington, Third Lexington, Fayette Lexington, Lexington City.		J. W. Porter Geo. S. Weeks Wm. B. Brock R. S. Bullock J. E. McFarland	\$783,841 379,519 565,856 1,345,436 1,188,211	\$429, 292 151, 000 204, 665 302, 700 590, 516	\$95,716 39,941 128,993 166,019 645,187
6 7 8	Lexington, Phoenix London, First London, National Bank of.	J. W. Rodes R. M. Jackson D. C. Edwards	F. G. Stilz McCalla FitzGerald D. F. Brown	1,116,700 247,620 86,131	303,615 50,000 25,300	122,887 51,953 3,384
9 10 11 12 13 14 15	Louisa, First	J. B. Brown. Jno. J. McHenry. L. C. Murray. H. C. Rodes. John H. Leathers.	M. F. Conley Chas. N. Matthews. G. S. Bridges R. F. Warfield S. B. Lynd Ben C. Weaver, jr.		7,800 52,050 658,000 206,449 950,000 614,000	17, 606 16, 643 622, 389 366, 190 650, 172 371, 061 128, 112
16 17	Louisville, National Bank of Commerce. Louisville, National	Samuel Casseday Oscar Fenley	J. J. Hayes H. D. Ormsby		50,000 1,730,000	555, 938 1, 014, 109
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27	Bank of Kentucky. Louisville, Southern. Louisville, Union. Ludlow, First. Madisonville, Farmers. Manchester, First. Mayfield, City Mayfield, First. Mayfield, Farmers. Maysville, First. Maysville, State. Middlesboro. National	A. R. White. L. O. Cox. C. E. Clark Otho Fowler. Jas. H. White. D. B. Stanfield. H. S. Hale. L. W. Key.	H. Thiemann A. R. White Abner V. C. Grant T. O. Baker D. L. Walker T. P. Smith N. A. Hale C. C. Wyatt W. W. Ball	1, 320, 177 3, 663, 615 181, 014 143, 451 75, 793 215, 068 344, 193 196, 175	406, 411 850,000 25,000 12,992 13,066 80,000 150,000	256, 933 173, 222 47, 136 27, 779 1, 394 5, 800 5, 190 5, 682
26 27 28	Bank of.	10. 0. 1 014	C. D. Pearce C. T. Cleland	304,624 485,687 211,818	$\begin{array}{c} 61,000 \\ 120,000 \\ 12,500 \end{array}$	118,498 47,100 1,700
29 30	Monticello, Citizens Morganfield, Morgan- field.	W. F. Fairchild Jno. M. Crowe	A. Fairchild W. B. Sparks	62,559 $132,255$	51,000 50,400	1,500
31 32	Mount Sterling, Mont- gomery. Mount Sterling, Mount	John G. Winn W. S. Lloyd	Pierce Winn  David Howell	150, 763 294, 650	82, 138 50, 060	31,500 8,000
33 34 35 36 37 38 39	Sterling. Mount Sterling, Traders. Newport, German. Newport, Newport Nicholasville, First Olive Hill, Olive Hill. Owensboro, First. Owensboro, National	J. M. Bigstaff. J. P. Weckman John P. Scroll. N. L. Bronaugh J. W. Shumate E. W. Wood R. S. Hughes	J. O. Greene. A. M. Larkin Jos. D. Hengelbrok. G. L. Knight. John S. DeHart. Phil. T. Watkins C. C. Watkins	252, 831 529, 838 369, 460 350, 361 38, 125 335, 311 926, 031	50,000 102,000 100,000 25,000 25,750 230,000 425,000	
40 41 42 43	Deposit. Owensboro, United States. Owenton, First Owenton, Farmers Paducah, First	J. A. Wood J. H. Cunningham Robt. L. Reeves L. M. Rieke	C.W. Hudson (acting). G. W. Forsee. J. Holbrook T. A. Barker R. R. Kirkland.	509,389 140,157 121,719 569,339 327,053	50,750 16,640 46,100 65,000	
44 45 46 47 48	Paducah, American- German. Paducah, City. Paintsville, Paintsville Paris, First. Pikeville, Pirst.	Sam'l B. Hughes	James C. Utterback	809,671	230,000 150,000 135,500 63,000	122,003 68,682 6,692
49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58	Paris, First. Pikeville, First. Pikeville, Pikeville Pineville, Bell Prestonsburg, First. Princeton, First. Princeton, First. Princeton, Farmers. Richmond, Citizens. Richmond, Madison. Richmond, Madison. Richmond, Richmond Russell, First. Russellville, Citizens. Salyersville, Salyersville Scottsville, Allen County Sabree First.	J. D. Leech S. S. Parkes Waller Bennett	John R. Wylie J. W. Crooke	115, 118 57, 194 49, 454 621,534 113,586 292, 322 299, 520 196,387 55,446 115,998 70,503	52,700 6,450 9,401 155,900 63,100 59,200 100,000 77,468 9,701 25,200 25,500	4, 649 9, 380 12, 500 9, 450 36, 000 33, 482 10, 246 7, 000
60 61 62 63 64	Scottsville, First Scottsville, Allen County Sebree, First Somerset, First Somerset, Farmers	Jeff. Prater. A. G. Braswell. T. Carpenter. J. B. Ramsey. J. M. Richardson. J. S. Cooper.	W. G. Moorman	70, 275 85, 981 89, 617 428, 040	6,554 6,250	8,525 9,837

### KENTUCKY—Continued.

Reso	urces.				• 1	Liabilities				Ī
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$121,442 67,550 63,740 78,952 123,211	\$32,005 26,889 28,430 69,887 45,003	1,962,994	\$400,000 150,000 200,000 300,000 500,000	\$80,000 20,000 31,000 300,000 265,000	\$16,618 5,595 7,161 54,313 26,021	\$400,000 149,395 198,350 299,997 500,000	\$402,319 334,384 215,334 791,547 498,609	\$1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 74,999	\$162,361 4,527 338,839 216,137 727,501	1 2 3 4 5
$\substack{69,023\\19,554\\9,771}$	32,728 13,371 7,432	1,644,953 382,498 132,018	300,000 50,000 25,000	70,000 26,000 5,000	11,969 1,463 866	300,000 50,000 25,000	675,331 237,567 73,105		287,655 17,468 3,049	6 7 8
17,283 31,058 566,989 449,639 1,343,877 738,984 368,756	12,449 10,388 363,807 89,751 346,750 362,523 252,810		30,000 50,000 500,000 200,000 800,000 500,000 250,000	500,000	38 999	491,200	109,517 144,776 1,686,028 1,138,665 1,518,005 1,716,635 1,242,445	1,000 149,553 49,756 150,977 149,925	3,539 750 1,012,649 590,718 2,359,621 1,434,986 719,472	9 10 11 12 13 14 15
1,309,942	462,436	4,670,012	800,000	300,000	35,770			ļ	1,159,094	16
1,077,333	737,716					1,580,000	2,865,499	150,000	3,091,887	17
301,781 761,209 12,879 18,122 21,898 26,082 22,423 21,769 69,901 96,552 47,143	191,710 531,791 20,510 5,130 3,541 4,695 7,000 9,011 23,098 39,584 12,859	2,477,013 5,979,837 286,539 207,477 115,692 331,645 528,806 245,137 577,121 788,923 286,020		300,000 22,000 1,500 6,750	21,414 221,538 573 473 1,719 3,322 3,781 2,233 44,729 8,206 3,768	12,500	1,493,888 2,183,510 213,761 126,003 69,724 104,267 146,363 158,404 317,143 562,408 190,677	150,000 346,607 	251,710 1,928,181 205 17,000 14,058 3,661 28,249 3,312 16,575	18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28
51,823 <b>3</b> 3,801	9,294 8,494	190,539 226,450	50,000 50,000		1,690 1,914		88,851 118,036			29 30
46,480	14,984	325,866	50,000	15,000	4,505	50,000	183,049	 	23,311	31
75,956	21,331	449,997	50,000							
55,613 78,400 84,963 60,661 3,236 72,646 201,026	15,363 34,003 24,516 16,886 3,343 26,226 60,086	382,082 841,822 730,818 460,908 81,017 668,183 1,639,866	50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 25,000 137,900 325,000	12,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 595 28,000 65,000		25.000	230,915 568,840 458,468 262,870 19,389 290,167 744,384	59,571 60,286	36,929 12,317 12,024 12,740 11,032 434 101,543	ುಂ
162,404	57,023			1	1,611	i ,				1
35,784 78,847 300,516 59,123	11,302 $11,044$ $55,000$ $26,667$	$\begin{array}{c} 206,783 \\ 264,310 \\ 1,031,605 \\ 718,480 \end{array}$	63,000 60,000 100,000 172,500	100,000 5,000	4,823	45,000 65,000 167,050	114,505 142,350 706,024 282,426		503 32 22,109 86,681	42 43
113,791 99,359 28,419 37,225 35,038 4,539 17,821 122,445 28,005 81,104 54,189 49,192 44,226 44,276 35,173 6,571 39,889 14,530 91,453 34,154	50, 315 29, 500 10, 275 26, 481 9, 251 4, 904 2, 388 34, 217 13, 119 20, 106 5, 197 8, 666 7, 048 7, 356 8, 433 6, 190 24, 703	83,713 943,476 230,310 462,182 510,001 373,629 177,626 201,140 144,886 99,281 150,402 170,285 727,823	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 100,000	1,000 1,042 20,000 5,500 9,000 50,000 5,000 6,000 7,500 5,000 5,000	4,676 6,213 1,105 2,055 8 1,749 2,825 1,401 2,168 66 574 492 2,691	6,500 150,000 50,000 57,000 97,900 9,350 25,000 6,250 6,250 50,000 100,000	179, 214 115, 205 36, 131 45, 209 610, 286 122, 603 280, 016 252, 657 216, 442 47, 952 142, 515 87, 699 59, 655 111, 081 47, 557 462, 104	1,000	56, 422 3, 855 10, 965 286 6, 977 102 14, 113 9, 436 442 3, 189 1, 225 8,010	449 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 60 61 62 63

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES KENTUCKY—Continued.

				R	tesources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest-ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9	Springfield, First	J. S. Hocker S. H. Shanks A. S. Winston Wm. M. Morgan S. W. Ceell Jno. F. Cocke E. S. Moss J. D. Simpson	A. C. McElroy. Jno. J. McRoberts. W. M. Bright.  Mark E. Eastin. K. Newman. D. S. Womack. I. N. Trimble. T. C. Perkins. A. H. Hampton. B. F. Curtis.	197,075 271,098 67,912 49,075 36,859 101,743 99,521	51,500 50,000 20,400 26,025 25,489 25,000 25,800 100,572	14, 243 30, 800 20, 961 1, 250 5, 225 23, 964 8, 949 9, 030

## LOUISIANA.

	<del></del>					
11	Abbeville, First	T N Greene		\$165,202	\$33,600	\$8,979
12	Alexandria, First	Paul Lisso	W D Hill	621,013	100,000	143,700
13	Arcadia, First	S. W. Smith	L. M. Tooke	172, 181	52,250	29.775
14	Baton Rouge, First	D. M. Reymond	Thos. B. Williams	276,336	103, 250	81, 199
15	Crowley, First	P. S. Lawrence	M. Walker	351,906	105, 812	25,775
16	De Ridder, First	A. I. Shaw	J. H. McMahon	74, 309	6, 437	7,900
17	Eunice, First	Paul Stogg	J. Lee Lacombe	90,284	7, 785	10,615
18	Homer, Homer	C. O. Ferguson	A. L. Ward	299, 345	31,350	13, 130
19	Jeanerette, First	H. Patout	W. F. Voorhies	187, 445	51,855	23, 195
20	Jennings First	F. F. Bliss	Geo. A. Courtney	405, 853	12,937	30,603
21	Jennings, First Jennings, State	T. L. Waddell	C. D. Andrus	235,681	62,600	29,942
$\tilde{2}\tilde{2}$	Lafayette, First	N. P. Moss	S. R. Parkerson	427, 579	102,000	34,000
23	Lake Arthur First	D. Hebert	W. S. Streater	130,654	6, 437	16,204
24	Lake Arthur, First Lake Charles, First	George Lock	N. E. North	638, 841	114,500	120,717
25	Lake Charles, Calcasieu.	H. C. Drew	Frank Roberts	1,696,212	129,000	82,689
26	Lake Charles, Lake	H. C. Gili	W. A. Guillemet		157,002	38,000
	Charles.			,	,	,
27	Lake Providence, First.	J. S. Guenard	H. Stein	89,233	50,000	22.922
28	Leesville, First	M. L. Fleishel	J. E. Duff	96, 182	13,000	23,999
29	Monroe, Ouachita	T. E. Flournoy	O. B. Morton	770, 231	50,000	53,044
30	Morgan City, First	J. F. Prohaska	M. E. Norman	186,041	26,100	33,245
31	New Iberia, New Iberia.	Joseph A. Breaux	P. L. Renoudet	661,365	101,000	10,000
32	New Iberia, Peoples	Lazard Kling	E. E. Delhommer	248,038	51,500	14,292
33	New Iberia, State	Albert Estorge	J. R. Perry	273,929	103,000	36,232
34	New Orleans, Commer-	Wm. Mason Smith.	W. J. Mitchell	1,893,781	308,900	53,000
	cial.					
35	New Orleans, German-	W. R. Irby	W. W. Bouden	4,888,680	774,500	746,954
	American.	,				•
36	New Orleans, New Hi-	J. J. Gannon	C. Palfrey	697,975	383,000	1.88,000
	bernia.		Ť			
37	New Orleans, New Or-	A. Baldwin, Jr	Wm. Palfrey	2,872,835	401,000	1,224,724
	leans.	·	-			
38	New Orleans, Whitney	Charles Godchaux	Jno. B. Ferguson	9,193,711	1,830,762	1,505,403
	Central.	<u>-</u>	-	, .		
39	New Roads, First	F. C. Claiborne	E. C. Claiborne		6,570	18,304
40	Opelousas, Opelousas	E. B. Dubuisson			50,000	92,028
41	Patterson, First	G. A. Roussel		94,720	6,667	7,282
42	Shreveport, First	Andrew Querbes		2,058,134	573, 375	51,165
43	Shreveport, American	S. W. Smith	M. A. McCutchun	501,617	154,969	8,492
44	Shreveport, Commercial	P. Youree		2,311,240	568,391	179,253
45	Welsh, First	Lee E. Robinson	Elwin C. Willard	137,674	6,437	15,750
	•	1		•	-	
_						

#### MAINE.

46					\$102,000	<b>\$2</b> 13,959
47	Auburn, National Shoe and Leather.	G. P. Martin	E. L. Smith	637, 425	102,000	84,963
48	Augusta, First	C. S. Hichborn	T. A. Cooper	579,287	251,000	<b>313,536</b>
49	Augusta, Granite	Treby Johnson	A. E. Barbour	495, 280	200,000	431,793
50	Bangor, First	Edward Stetson	E. G. Wyman	960,822	350,000	52,050
51	Bangor, Second				150,000	123, 264
52		Edward H. Blake	F. W. Adams	574,215	56, 150	198,000
53	Bar Harbor, First	A. S. Rodick	Thomas Searls	347,525	12,500	73, 150
51	Bath, First	G. C. Moses	Wm. S. Shorey	332, 179	150,000	156,098
55	Bath, Bath	Wm. D. Sewall	F. D. Hill	252,054	126,000	189, 227

### KENTUCKY—Continued.

Resou	irces.				1	Liabilities	•		
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.
\$12,871 12,611 29,448	\$20,129 13,946 17,004	289,375	50,000	20,000	1,621	50,000	151,966		\$10,464 15,788 30,545
17,103 4,364 15,794 49,319 21,760	2,868 2,627 6,560	83,582 85,995 <b>206</b> ,586	25,000 25,000 30,000	1,400 2,600 10,000	361 55 875	25,000 25,000 25,000	29,316 33,340 140,506		281 2,505 206 1,375
194,724 348,129	28,542 47,803	657,689	100,000	23,000	27,992	100,000	394,433		12,268

#### LOUISIANA.

016 506	911 040	<b>2</b> 000 000	850 000	P45 000	Ø9 419	\$32,500	#71 AE9	ĺ	624.070	١.,
\$16,506 183,089	\$11,948 34,007	\$236, 236 1,081,809		\$45,000 150,000					\$34,270 82,888	
39, 420	11, 570			13,865	4, 290	50,000	187 041			13
61, 201	29, 101			50,000	3, 180		191,862	\$1,000	106,045	
52, 139	11, 166				12,080		181, 507	\$1,000	77, 212	
48, 552	7,254	144, 457		500	639		112, 188		179	16
5,866	3,200	117, 750		4,000	1,411	7,500	37, 933		36,906	
139, 478	48,083	531,386			32,601	30,000	328, 785		[	18
9,667	17,652	289,814		35,000	4,816		134, 998		15,000	
34,998	32, 408	516, 799	50,000	37, 500	1,134		344, 631		71,037	
21, 597	11,090	360, 910		15,000	1,959	60,000	152, 959		70,992	
47,092	16,886 7,174	627,557 $168,216$	100,000	75,000	17, 398 461	100,000		• • • • • • • • •	40,000	
7,747 135,086	61,012			9,000 50,000	10,956	6,250 100,000	74,146 804,702		53,361 3,501	
228, 194	152,382			100,000	<b>5</b> 3, 539		1,510,989			
68, 479	41,160			30,000	6,057		383,719	1,000	8,874	
00, 110	11,100	020,000	100,000	00,000	0,001	100,000	000,110	1,000	0,013	120
81,083	9,921	253, 159	50,000	15,000	10,557	50,000	127,602	l <i></i>	<b></b>	27
50, 403	11,772	195, 356	50,000	1,500	2,218	12,500	100, 938		28,200	28
100, 414	42, 431	1,016,120	200,000	100,000	45, 274	50,000	606, 512		14,334	29
47,047	15, 085	307, 518		22,500	841	25,000	234, 177			30
51, 165	27,841	851,371	50,000	350,000	69, 553	49, 400	321, 421	1,000	10,000	31
39,029 29,697	10, 550 9, 874	363, 409 452, 736	50,000 100,000	60,000 25,000	4, 664 2, 171	50,000 99,995	173, 747	· · · · · · · · · · · ·	25,000	
755, 347	331, 479	3,342,507	300,000	360,000	17,620		1, 203, 712	1,000	70,000 1,165,975	24
100,021	001, 113	0,012,001	500,000	000,000	11,020	204, 200	1,200,712	1,000	1,100,510	03
1,633,858	498, 383	8,542,375	1,325,000	675,000	203, 561	739, 997	3,707,461	1,000	1,890,356	35
1			' '	· 1	•	1 1			* ′	
489, 458	105, 568	1,864,001	400,000		56, 488	370,000	229, 548	1,000	806, 965	36
1,404,590	455, 170	6 250 210	1,000,000	500,000	77,355	397,000	4,230,255	1,000	150 700	
1,404,590	400, 110	0,000,019	1,000,000	300,000	11,555	391,000	4,230,200	1,000	152,709	31
2,862,717	993, 602	16, 386, 195	2,500,000	1.400,000	75, 563	1,510,200	6,892,696	242, 296	3,765,440	38
			l ' '		,	[-,,]	, ,	1	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	-
6,025	3,573			2,500	1,896		60,747	<b>.</b>	17,000	
34, 428	19,228		50,000		19,940		195, 331	<b></b>		
39, 263	14,702		25,000	14,000	2,234		115, 151	<b>;</b> -;;;	200 10	41
474, 716	118, 678			200,000	4,501		1,690,430	1,000	380, 137	42
85, 425 1, 429, 881	26,264 $162,232$			10,000 340,000	23, 274 13, 838		258, 412 2, 354, 335	1,000	185,081 947,924	
4,831	7,713			5,000	2,904		2, 334, 333 89, 820		43, 434	
1,001	1,710	112, 400	23,000	3,000	۵,504	0,200	09,020	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	30, 404	10
<u> </u>			` <i>'</i>	<u>'</u>						<u>-</u>

#### MAINE.

÷	T							<del></del>			
	\$81,907 56,505	\$63,726 49,281	\$1,312,072 930,178		\$75,000 100,000	\$58, 763 23, 643	\$98,500 100,000	\$820,054 491,534		\$109,75 15,00	
t	30, 303	49,201	930,175	200,000	100,000	20,040	100,000	491, 004		10,00	10 47
ı	65,866	51,804			100,000	12,896	246,300	619, 581 \$1,	000	31,71	
١	79,021	76,906			50,000	31,012	98, 150		886	63,30	2 49
ı	134,658	48, 345	1,545,875		100,000	190, 013	294, 085		999	29	5 50
ı	248, 803	57,632	1,546,683	150,000	150,000	306, 328	150,000	773, 013		17, 34	2 51
ı	87,826	57, 632 34, 886	951,077	<b>100,000</b>	100,000	160, 116	56, 150	505, 239		29, 57	2 52
1	125, 699	48, 493	607, 368	50,000	30,000	13, 856	12,500	493, 458		7, 55	3 53
ı	30,821	22,385	691, 483	200,000	50,000	26, 629	150,000	264, 147			8 54
1	102,784	18,807		125,000	75,000	131, 542	125,000		000	69.52	

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES MAINE—Continued.

			<del></del>	R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments and real estate.
1 2 3 4 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 22 22 22 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	Bath, Lincoln. Bath, Marine. Belfast, City Bethel, Bethel. Biddeford, First Biddeford, National. Boothbay Harbor, First Bridgeford, National. Boothbay Harbor, First Brunswick, First. Brunswick, First. Brunswick, Poignson. Bucksport, Bucksport. Calais, Calais. Camden, Megunticook. Caribou, Caribou. Damariscotta, First. Dexter, First. Dexter, First. Elsworth, Burrill Fairfield, National. Farmington, First. Farmington, Feoples. Fort Fairfield. Fort Fairfield. Gardiner, Gardiner. Gardiner, Gardiner. Gardiner, Oakland. Hallowell, Hallowell. Hallowell, Northern. Houlton, First.	Geo. P. Davenport. H. A. Duncan Wm. B. Swan D. S. Hastings Chas. A. Moody Frederick Yates. K. H. Richards. W. M. Staples F. H. Wilson Wm. R. Lincoln Barrett Potter Pascal P. Gilmore. George Downes J. F. Stetson Joshua Adams. George W. Irving. F. E. Tukey Bradford A. White. Wm. E. Brewster Wm. S. Hume Chas. C. Burrill Calvin G. Totman Jos. C. Holman Geo. W. Wheeler Herbert W. Trafton  Josiah S. Maxey A. D. Knight Ben Tenney C. H. Pierce Fredk. A. Powers.	Edward B. Moore. Frank Nelson T. J. French. Guy Carleton Chas. B. Margesson Joel P. Huston R. K. Tukey. Chas. M. Sawyer Geo. H. Hayes Edward F. Small J. H. Thompson J. Prentice Flint H. B. Kilburn H. M. Lawton Henry Farrington W. H. Perry Geo. A. Safford Frank E. Gray Perry V. Bideout	61,275 96,935 75,583 69,974 164,919 287,207, 293,097 115,172 239,301 144,723 73,901 268,421 142,694 71,434 230,788 263,031 1365,825 123,983 111,773 109,384 137,996 245,713 121,822	\$208,000 103,000 61,000 10,478 100,000 25,200 25,500 50,000 51,500 50,000 51,500 50,000 12,500 12,700 25,000 43,000 12,700 25,000 41,000 96,000 12,500 12,700 25,000 12,700 25,000 12,700 27,700 27,700 12,50	10,087 233,747 11,813 21,570 52,100 387,929 36,200 51,350 52,985 44,560
32 33 34 35 36	Kennebunk, Ocean Lewiston, First Lewiston, Manufactur- ers. Limerick, National	R. W. Lord F. H. Packard Wm. H. Newell Frances E. Moulton	A. L. Templeton R. B. Hayes	979,789	12,500 25,500 407,000 51,500 52,000 30,556	20, 688 96, 473 67, 550 137, 127
37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47	North Berwick, North Berwick. Norway, Norway Oakland, Messalonskee Phillips, Phillips. Pittsfield, Pittsfield. Portland, First. Portland, Canal Portland, Casco Portland, Chapman Portland, Cumberland Portland, Portland Presque Isle, Presque	D. A. Hurd C. N. Tubbs Geo. W. Goulding John A. Emery J. W. Manson Frederick Robie Elias Thomas Fred N. Down Seth L. Larrabee Wm. W. Moulton Wm. H. Mason C. F. Daggett	H. D. Smith J. E. Harris H. H. Field H. F. Libby Jas. E. Wengren E. D. Noyes John H. Davis Thos. H. Eaton	225, 609 130, 039 271, 591 280, 957 1, 868, 011 1, 847, 062 3, 511, 917 938, 639 597, 521 2, 608, 920	42,500 20,000 51,500 52,000 256,000 50,000 164,520 400,000 12,500	27, 855 16, 735 10, 590 385, 402 794, 465 104, 876 970, 361 210, 960 40, 950 1, 422, 448
48 49 50 51 52	Isle. Richmond, First Richmond, Richmond Rockland, North Rockland, Rockland Rumford Falls, Rumford.	C. H. T. J. Southard Geo. H. Theobald. N. T. Farwell G. Howe Wiggin F. O. Eaton	Wm. H. Stuart E. F. Berry I. M. Conant	60, 491 269, 661 393, 999	33,900 50,000 150,000	199,682 73,062
53 54 55 56 57 58 59	Saco, Saco. Saco, York Sanford, Sanford. Searsport, Searsport Skowhegan, First. Skowhegan, Second. South Berwick, South Berwick.	L. B. Goodall F. I. Pendleton	S. C. Parcher. M. A. Hewitt. A. H. Nichols. Blin W. Page. James Fellows.	341,034 906,166 124,095 451,501 395,630	15,000 50,000 150,000 125,000	10,000 108,685 80,692 111,500 308,646
60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67	Springvale, Springvale. Thomaston, Georges. Thomaston, Thomaston Waldoboro, Medomak Waterville, Peoples. Waterville, Ticonic Wiscassett, First. York Village, York County.	Geo. W. Hanson W. E. Vinal C. H. Washburn A. R. Reed John A. Webber Geo. K. Boutelle Wm. D. Patterson. Elizabeth B. Davidson.	L. S. Levensaler F. H. Jordan. D. W. Potter. J. F. Percival. Hascall S. Hall. F. W. Sewall.	140, 587 154, 549 46, 073 321, 809 372, 499	30,000 52,000 50,000 231,000	1 99 975

### MAINE—Continued.

Resor	arces.				I	iabilities.				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Un- vided profits.	Circula- tion.		States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$81, 426 20, 982 110, 189 26, 276 66, 761 66, 515 82, 097 23, 242 26, 655 8, 179 11, 472 26, 248 35, 684 65, 969 54, 592 28, 211 32, 437 17, 024	12, 446 61, 811 7, 061 35, 731 12, 415 16, 344 7, 174 18, 613 4, 320 3, 924 15, 386 21, 908 23, 520 15, 004 19, 338	363, 951 1, 108, 053 121, 611 538, 968 529, 749 330, 459 149, 354 380, 250 182, 047 204, 684 363, 393 532, 383 491, 111 313, 888 384, 701 206, 513	100 000	20,000	2,744 3,541 48,049 19,953 3,825 1,514 50,854 20,071 11,927 8,824 22,616 637 6,636	11,900 17,000	\$606, 437 143, 147 947, 746 77, 572 236, 482 121, 045 240, 801 69, 398 165, 128 57, 730 74, 615 243, 286 339, 301 345, 095 210, 267 256, 165 123, 138 62, 305	\$1,000	\$918 25, 363 1, 000 9, 436 58, 752 18, 833 4, 243 14, 766 5, 721 4, 260 35, 000 860	1 2 3 4 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18
28, 373 141, 091 6, 780 27, 877 49, 729 168, 162 41, 247	17, 922 30, 600 10, 847 8, 231 16, 265 52, 355	290, 284 717, 860 184, 834 154, 112 389, 881 967, 477	50,000 100,000 50,000	7,000 25,000 9,000 5,200 9,200 9,500	6, 225 27, 548 1, 417 1, 860 8, 293 14, 662	25,000 43,000 12,500 23,150 34,400 37,000	202, 059 520, 597 108, 854 69, 902 277, 988 855, 315 350, 854	1,000	1,714 3,063 4,000 10,000	19 20 21 22 23 24 25
42, 502 47, 197 14, 507 32, 023 28, 123 6, 388 95, 606 99, 190 276, 097	17, 515 8, 267 5, 878 25, 523 14, 993 20, 457 33, 651	241,970 $201,718$ $325,397$ $494,034$ $229,217$ $312,896$ $1,616,103$	50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	20,000 15,000 25,000 50,000 10,000 8,275 200,000	15, 442 12, 223 24, 648 24, 365 11, 140 8, 538 40, 486	12,500 25,000 98,200 46,700 12,500 24,500	147, 170 143, 892 96, 494 56, 025 282, 972 142, 072 205, 285 534, 247	1,000 24,999	2, 358 134 3, 000 20, 524 15, 000 3, 505 16, 298 46, 674	26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33
69,315 28,936	46,195	835,209	50,000 50,000	80,000 10,000	1,228 6,727	49,300 30,000	654,577 109,611		102	35 36
58,294 9,053 29,935 98,379 793,876 193,046 681,095 300,852 95,617 599,788 53,574	11,051 14,292 38,982 175,226 84,261 262,454	186,878 377,911 853,720 3,683,578 2,485,245 5,475,829	50,000 75,000 50,000 50,000 600,000 800,000 100,000 150,000 300,000 50,000	15,000 50,000 10,000 300,000 120,000 200,000 40,000	69,217	41,800 20,000 49,960 50,000 50,000 237,400 49,200 100,000 37,500 292,000 12,000	199,868 72,485 219,679 701,580 2,343,361 1,136,981 4,057,469 1,441,195 551,883 3,910,723 465,631	1,000 1,000 94,143	26,307 2,664 23,900 247,191 225,082 282,060 22,229 15,198 368,826	37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47
28,103 21,675 63,072 82,186 21,646	7,175 37,353 23,414	158,310 209,096 619,768 722,661	50,000 96,000 100,000	10,000 12,525 20,000 100,000 11,500	15,219 4,057 28,125 22,606	45,120 27,850 49,400	37,973 67,911 420,622 298,599 362,004		753 1,621 3,360 69	48 49 50 51 52
55,241 75,675 102,330 39,079 48,583 57,678 37,506	32,268 58,503 14,627 42,164 45,196 12,465	1,190,686 308,493 803,748 932,150 346,240	$100,000 \\ 100,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 125,000 \\ 100,000$	25,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 50,000 30,000 40,000	32,025 61,085 17,255 66,360 8,801 16,052	100,000 13,875 42,000 150,800 123,800 99,000	80,122 241,702 965,725 165,017 309,346 642,764 83,843		26,835 37,250 9,221 77,242	53 54 55 56 57
51,875 21,906 33,323 30,999 86,216 72,929 15,307 89,896	16, 721 7,127 10,563 8,208 32,747 39,659 12,095 34,925	344, 671 232, 995 371, 826 199, 646 873, 442 680, 342 190, 754 495, 274	$\begin{array}{c} 25,000\\ 110,000\\ 100,000\\ 50,000\\ 200,000\\ 100,000\\ 50,000\\ 60,000\\ \end{array}$	16,800 20,000 8,400 40,000 20,000 6,000 25,000	13,277 4,941 10,344 25,024 455	47,000	298, 212 56, 002 189, 348 136, 305 391, 951 375, 840 86, 739 377, 901	1,000	16,170 32,850 58,630 559	62 63 64 65

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES MARYLAND.

				Resources.		I
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5	Aberdeen, First Annapolis, Farmers Baltimore, First Baltimore, Second Baltimore, Third	Wm. B. Baker J. Wirt Randall H. B. Wilcox Chas. C. Homer Wm. R. Hammond	C. H. Johnson L. D. Gassaway Wm. S. Hammond W. E. Wagner T. Rowl'd Thomas.	\$160,763 779,849 4,217,626 1,956,134 1,953,470	\$12,500 101,000 656,874 500,000 754,781	\$7,200 193,611 1,029,539 115,110 806,180
6 7	Baltimore, Citizens Baltimore Commercial and Farmers.	Wm. H. O'Connell. Samuel H. Shriver.	A. D. Graham Harry M. Mason	7,191,263 1,501,232	820,000 518,535	1,125,779 $223,779$
8	Baltimore, Drovers and Mechanics.	Paul A. Seeger	Chas. S. Miller		412,000	984, 623
9	Baltimore, Farmers and Merchants. Baltimore, Maryland	Chas. T. Crane Thornton Rollins	Carter G. Osburn  Jas. C. Fenhagen	1,768,454 1,848,137	392, 762 205, 250	670,903 253,120
11 12 13	Baltimore, Merchants Baltimore, National Baltimore, National Bank of Commerce.	Douglas H. Thomas Jas. L. McLane Eugene Levering	Wm. Ingle	9,036,385 2,421,065 1,562,407	700,000 151,000	$\begin{array}{c} 233,120 \\ 632,210 \\ 795,801 \\ 1,020,357 \end{array}$
14	Baltimore, National Exchange.	Waldo Newcomer	R. Vinton Lansdale	3, 510, 168	1,101,541	579, 459
15	Baltimore, National Howard.	Henry Clark	Wm. H. Roberts, jr.	946,716		242, 187
16	Baltimore, National Marine.	Jno. M. Littig	Yates Penniman	1,827,251	197, 268	451,765
17	Baltimore, National Mechanics.	John B. Ramsey	James Scott	' '	1,044,800	' '
18	Baltimore, Natl. Union Bank of Maryland.	Wm. Winchester	R. A. Diggs		725,000	772,729
19 20 21 22 23	Baltimore, Old Town Baltimore, Western Barton, First Bel Air, Second Bel Air, Farmers and	Jacob W. Hook Chas. E. Rieman Samuel Bradley Thos. H. Robinson. Otho S. Lee	Henry O. Redue Wm. Marriott P. A. Laughlin W. Wylie Hopkins. Clinton L. Reckord.	71,858 242,209	204, 100 161, 000 26, 000 62, 615 6, 358	81,434 511,942 84,086 19,600 1,028
24 25 26 27 28	Merchants. Bel Air, Harford Berlin, First Brunswick, Peoples Cambridge, Dorchester.	S. A. Williams Wm. F. Johnson Geo. H. Hogan Henry Lloyd	T. H. Medford	436, 842 33, 852 69, 012 356, 652	52,000 25,375	14, 538 18, 790
28 29	Cambridge, Farmers and Merchants. Cambridge, National	Wm. F. Applegarth Levi B. Phillips	Jas. M. Robertson Wm. F. Drain	301,091 143,154	1,500	2,300
30 31 32	Canton, Canton Catonsville, First Centerville, Centerville of Maryland.	F. A. Dolfield V. G. Bloede James Bordley	M. R. Bramble Arthur C. Montell J. F. Roept	444,641 261,832 492,724	104,000	125,993 100,018
33	Centerville, Queen	Wm. J. Price	E. Pennington	228, 366	19,000	13, 222
34	Chesapeake City, Na- tional.	J. H. Steele	Richard S. Wallis.	1	6,450	· ·
35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	Chestertown, Second Cockeysville, National Cumberland, First Cumberland, Second Cumberland, Third Cumberland, Citizens Denton, Denton Denton, Peoples Easton, Easton National	James A. Pearce. Joshua F. Cockey Robert Shriver D. Annan. H. E. Weber. Geo. L. Wellington. Harvey L. Cooper. Jos. H. Bernard. Robt. B. Dixon	W. B. Copper. Wm. H. Bucks, jr. J. L. Griffith. D. F. Kuykendall. W. C. Conley. W. L. Morgan. T. C. West. T. F. Johnson. Henry Hollyday.	821, 571 1, 330, 146 324, 444 581, 151 441, 611 174, 086	152,400 197,109 100,000 105,800 75,000	211, 824 143, 562 643, 337 126, 525 274, 453 50, 500 18, 304
44	Bank of Maryland. Easton, Farmers and Merchants.	F. G. Wrightson	P. K. Wright			5, 523
45 46 47 48 49	Elkton, Second Elkton, Elkton. Ellicott City, Patapsco Frederick, Central Frederick, Citizens	Wm. T. Warburton Chas. M. Ellis Joseph H. Lishear Emory L. Coblentz. J. D. Baker	Robt. A. Kemp   Wm. G. Zimmer-	618,972	50,000 101,000 150,229	361,679 316,150 55,297
50	Frederick, Farmers and Mechanics.	C. B. Trail	man. C. Albert Gilson	430,735	128,000	614,602
51	Frederick, Frederick County.	A. C. McCardell	J. W. L. Carty	114, 179	167,700	457,276
52 53 54 55 56 57 58	Friendsville, First Frostburg, First Frostburg, Citizens Gaithersburg, First Grantsville, First Hagerstown, First	L. E. Friend	Frank Watts	483, 930 343, 671 165, 698	54, 270 51, 000 12, 500 26, 000	418,313 92,595 51,931 50,377 238,770

### MARYLAND.

Resou	irces.					Liabilities				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$19,918 119,231 1,753,481 363,976 490,248 2,205,880 519,039	\$8,428 53,022 496,450 148,515 237,101 576,657 216,262	\$208,809 1,246,713 8,153,970 3,083,738 4,241,783 11,919,579 2,978,847	\$50,000 251,700 1,000,000 500,000 500,000 1,000,000 500,000	400,000 500,000 100,000	\$3,405 21,574 120,270 249,322 32,505 442,772 5,668	\$12,500 98,750 628,600 495,597 493,700 782,000 500,000	\$130, 488 736, 618 3, 368, 837 1, 168, 465 2, 002, 118 4, 482, 914 1, 182, 719	\$1,000 138,460 125,000	170,350 974,998 3,586,893	3
2,034,446	636,612	8,389,997	600,000	300,000	139,848	408,200		1,000	3,586,595	5
897,007	220,183	3,949,309	650,000	325,000	19,388	375,700	1,705,241	1,000	872,984	1
941,547 3,023,485 817,016 676,675	$\substack{231,029\\1,121,117\\225,952\\295,301}$	3,479,083 14,513,197 4,410,834 3,910,998	1,500,000	60,000 900,000 250,000 300,000	31,895 71,100 204,459 30,919	183,400 594,600 148,600 297,500	2,132,406	1,000	1,429,412 6,794,003 463,669 1,034,020	<del>)</del> ] 1
1,460,796	235,380	6,887,344	1,000,000	500,000	185,612	935,800	2,541,123	126,246	1,598,564	1
340,339	102,035	1,768,386	230,000	70,000	34,611	133,550	1,195,343	1,000	103,882	1
716,783	204,958	3,398,025	400,000	140,000	71,793	188,700	1,995,402	1,000	601,131	. 1
1,784,472	<b>404,97</b> 9	9,997,125	1,000,000	1,000,000	88,703	971,000	3,880,277	125,000	2,932,147	1
659,853	229,915	5,141,181	1,000,000	500,000	83,714	709,200	1,560,737	1,000	1,286,530	1
287,894 1,141,331 16,443 34,153 27,157	152,065 149,257 8,488 15,673 3,554	1,995,284 3,810,457 206,875 374,250 66,865	200,000 500,000 25,000 60,000 15,000	40,000 400,000 11,000 8,500 4,400	1,534 1,668	198,400 150,468 25,000 60,000 6,250	1,345,013 1,875,379 143,818 231,884 32,186	1,000	736,932 523	2 2 2 2 2 2
74,414 18,819 20,303 69,499 20,067	31,387 2,197 5,921 28,277 17,500	609,183 93,033 127,995 547,028 402,458	50,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 60,000	35,000 4,500 5,000 50,000 19,000	9,722 332 9,160 1,959	47,500 25,000 6,250 50,000 60,000	452,468 37,749 91,417 386,317 226,382	1,000	13,492 784 1,553 35,117	$\frac{2}{2}$
18,453 50,235 40,815 67,989	7,675 31,856 18,615 31,933	255,937 756,725 485,137 701,446	50,000 100,000 50,000 75,000	30,000 13,846 21,000 75,000	2,277  12,544 28,191	50,000 99,400 50,000 19,000	120,640 523,257 337,936 493,625	1,000	3,020 20,225 12,659 10,630	3
66,754	13,368	340,710	75,000	30,000	3,896	19,000	210,608		2,209	3
41,241	11,973	204, 485	25,000	6,000	827	6,250	160,858		5,551	3
94,695 49,750 171,291 328,774 25,997 158,887 61,894 26,554 122,015	37,548 18,261 86,696 120,018 31,842 53,187 16,630 8,610 58,380	832,741 447,727 1,375,520 2,619,384 608,808 1,173,478 645,637 240,581 1,618,287	50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 75,000 50,000 200,000	40,000 11,000 160,000 350,000 50,000 110,000 100,000 22,500 155,000	12,325 14,533 75,772 13,964 4,111 18,834 2,929 29,152	50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 75,000 12,500 197,000	320,768 858,243 308,291 123,014	25,000 41,521	3,820 20,829 13,753 33,929 5,235 68,511 29,638	3334444
19, 189	9,839	230,612	50,000	25,000	205	50,000	97,887	1,000	6, 523	4
34, 425 104, 256 90, 818 107, 521 333, 646	15,040 57,972 30,855 31,541 157,143	277,320 1,192,879 770,956 843,404 3,118,800	50,000 50,000 100,000 150,000 100,000	10,000 100,000 20,000 60,000 300,000	1,714 82,338 10,591 9,014 58,967	12,500 48,500 100,000 134,670 100,000	904,744 $528,215$ $434,921$	1,000	5,752 7,297 11,149 54,800 36,340	4
105, 741	60, 309	1,339,387	125,000	75,000	26,798	125,000	960, 603	1,000	• <sup>25, 986</sup>	5
38, 959	27,476	805, 590	150,000	50,000	54, 284	148,850	401,931		526	5
13, 531 93, 786 77, 981 68, 081 45, 069 39, 355 47, 981	7, 430 130, 522 46, 280 20, 804 6, 108 29, 763 32, 029	229, 890 1, 180, 821 611, 527 319, 017 227, 806 893, 132 807, 276	25,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 100,000	26,000 70,000 60,000 20,000 12,500 100,000 45,000	5,892 2,574 13,325 6,681 463 33,074 4,929	25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 12, 500 25, 000 100, 000 100, 000	145, 649 993, 130 432, 213 229, 698 164, 843 553, 047 527, 683		2,349 14,120 5,987 138 7,011 4,666	5 5 5 5

# Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities

#### MARYLAND—Continued.

_				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4	Hagerstown, Peoples Hancock, First Havre de Grace, First Havre de Grace, Citizens.	J. L. Nichodemus M. B. McCandlish A. P. McCombs John M. Michael	Chas. Edw. Hilliard R. J. McCandlish R. K. Vanneman Wm. A. Leffler	\$257,013 69,733 408,505 315,602	\$102,000 33,299 20,000 72,450	\$285,660 27,779 43,991 16,682
5 6 7	Hyattsville, First Kitzmillerville, First La Plata, Southern Maryland.	Jackson H. Ralston. R. A. Smith Adrian Posey	H. W. Shepherd E. J. Hamill John S. Button	137,312 37,564 103,560	10,300 25,654 21,646	45, 546 18, 231 48, 324
8 9	Laurel, Citizens Leonardstown, First N. B. of St. Marys.	C. H. Stanley L. E. Mumford	G. W. Waters, jr L. J. Sterling	264, 672 166, 057	$12,500 \ 31,600$	109, 157 17, 801
10 11 12 13 14 15	Lonaconing, First Mechanicsville, National Midland, First Monrovia, First Mount Airy, First Mount Savage, First	M. A. Patrick Jesse Turner Roberdeau Annan M. P. Wood Milton G. Urner W. Bladen	W. W. Shultice E. M. Anderson Lewis J. Ort C. A. McBride J. L. Burdette H. A. Pitzer	30,903 20,058 106,760 50,129 182,575 138,239	37,890 20,573 25,600 13,312 25,000 26,300	51, 465 11, 839 67, 520 6, 315 61, 864 79, 497
16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23	New Windsor, First North East, First Oakland, First Oakland, Garrett Parkton, First Pikesville, National Pocomoke City, Citizens Pocomoke City, Pocomoke City, Pocomoke City, Pocomoke City, Pocomoke City	Loundes, David E. Stern Chas. A. Benjamin. F. A. Thayer D. E. Offutt. John Mays Little Paul A. Seeger. E. J. Schoolfield E. W. Veasey	Nathan H. Baile Robt. C. Reeder R. E. Sliger S. T. Jones. Ernest Krout Chas. K. Hann Colmore E. Byrd Wm. F. King.	93, 960 67, 775 152, 820 284, 712 31, 963 119, 727 137, 776 327, 910	55,000 6,335 55,396 50,750 6,394 6,383 13,325 12,500	95, 761 55, 574 56, 631 146, 150 214 32, 183 9, 544 22, 464
24 25 26	moke City. Poolesville, Poolesville. Port Deposit, Cecil  Port Deposit, National. Rising Sun, National.	H. W. Spurrier Edward V. Stock- ham. S. C. Rowland	Geo. D. Willard L. G. White J. T. C. Hopkins, jr.	54, 569 214, 923 287, 031 286, 882	8, 400 50, 000 53, 167 56, 509	6,663 94,921 41,762 220,078
27 28	Rockville, Montgomery County.	H. H. Haines Spencer C. Jones	Chas. S. Pyle R. H. Stokes	375,017	100,000	437,868
29 30 31 32 33 34 35	Salisbury, Peoples. Salisbury, Salisbury. Sandy Spring, First. Snow Hill, First. Snow Hill, Commercial Sykesville, First. Sykesville, Sykesville.	V. Perry Wm. P. Jackson A. G. Thomas John Walter Smith Alfred Child F. G. Merceron Wade H. D. War- field.	Isaac L. Price John H. White H. H. Miller Jas, P. Townsend W. E. Bratten M. H. Weer. Wm. M. Chipley	161,508 209,677 98,645 431,633 121,236 68,425 190,007	51,750 51,000 6,500 12,500 50,837 6,593 12,900	2,946 $14,000$ $13,357$ $8,569$ $110,565$ $7,614$ $67,453$
36 37 38 39 40	Thurmont, Thurmont. Towson, Second. Towson, Towson. Union Bridge, First. Upper Marlboro, First National Bank of Southern Maryland.	John Root. Thomas W. Offutt. John Crowther Daniel Wolfe. Chas. A. Wells.	Jno. G. Jones Thos. J. Meads W. C. Craumer Edw. L. Olmstead. Wm. S. Hill	146, 617 134, 662 285, 205 20, 432 222, 512	21,600 50,625 50,000 25,675 20,880	87,673 96,252 154,420 84,809 67,960
41 42 43	Westernport, First Westminster, First Westminster, Farmers and Mechanics.	J. T. Laughlin Samuel Roop Wm. B. Thomas	Howard C. Dixon Geo. R. Gehr J. H. Cunningham.	204,858 260,550 213,496	41,600 128,750 52,200	118,275 271,241 34,233
44 45 46	Westminster, Union White Hall, National Williamsport, Washing- ton County.	Jas. H. Billingslea S. W. Black James Findlay	J. W. Herring C. Evans Wiley J. L. Motter	148,050 23,600 151,040	100,000 12,692 100,000	· 1
47	Woodbine, Woodbine	Beverley B. Ben- nett.	Harry S. Owings	83,774	6, 560	6,277

### MASSACHUSETTS.

50	Abington, Abington Adams, First. Adams, Greylock Amesbury, Amesbury.	Jas. C. Chalmers W. B. Plunket	Geo. F. Sayles Frank Hanlon	664, 187	\$25,000 104,000 101,000 25,750	\$7,875 89,205 261,489 108,763
<b>5</b> 2	Amesbury, Powow	E. R. Sibley	Porter Sargent	400,966	50,000	69,160
54	River. Amherst, First Andover, Andover Arlington, First	Nath'l Stevens	J. Tyler Kimball		150,000 50,000 12,500	130, 201 124, 702 153, 853
	Athol, Athol				104,000	

### MARYLAND—Continued.

	Liabilities.								urces.	Resor
3.	Due to banks and all other liabilities	United States deposits.	Individ- ual deposits.	Circula- tion.	Undi- vided profits.	Surplus.	Capital.	Total resources and liabilities.	Lawful money.	Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.
6 <b>2</b> 8 <b>3</b>	\$46 52 11,38 6,82	\$1,000		\$100,000 30,000 20,000 70,000	5,448 7,052	60,000	\$100,000 30,000 60,000 70,000	\$725, 781 162, 627 555, 526 448, 198	5,695 20,097	\$52,018 26,121 62,933 25,500
4 6	63: 51: 7,66:		$154,521 \\ 68,481 \\ 203,870$	10,000 24,990 21,250	5, 525 1, 053 3, 036	5,000	40,000 25,000 25,000	220, 679 125, 038 264, 960	7,919 7,630 11,677	19,602 15,959 79,753
7 8	6,61	1,000	$333,147 \\ 209,820$	$12,500 \ 22,790$	$3,487 \\ 2,701$		50,000 25,000	450,749 $286,311$	18,459 13,919	45, 961 56, 934
5 10 4 11 3 12 . 13 . 14 . 15	1,44 16,22	1,000	78, 988 36, 186 143, 092 51, 206 262, 418 214, 346	25,000 20,030 25,000 1,300 25,000 25,000		11,000	25,000 23,840 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	134, 583 81, 500 230, 454 90, 054 326, 728 283, 314	5, 499 3, 516 12, 345 3, 958 19, 446 10, 167	8,826 25,514 18,229 16,340 37,843 29,111
4 16 6 17 8 18 4 19 0 20 0 21 4 22	4, 06- 19- 2, 14- 6, 67-	1,000	140,276 116,395 206,231 460 585	54, 400 6, 250 50, 000 49, 500 6, 250 12, 500 12, 500	9,844 789 1,028 428 2,256 845 2,891	4,500 25,000 40,000	55, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 20, 000 25, 000 50, 000	$153, 127 \\ 334, 212 \\ 607, 789$	$16,153 \\ 7,467 \\ 15,116 \\ 30,177 \\ 2,006 \\ 10,982 \\ 13,397 \\ 27,762$	22,710 15,976 54,249 96,000 12,224 10,515 17,002 83,363
5 24 1 25				7,840 50,000	585 3,324	3,000 35,000	25,000 50,000	100, 336 404, 763	5, 264 13, 485	25, 440 31, 434
4 26 9 27 7 28	1,18 3,39 11,77	1,000 1,000	293,384 440,735 780,749	48, 290 48, 470 100, 000	2,906 6,584 8,770	21,000 $90,000$ $100,000$	50,000 50,000 100,000	417,764 640,188 1,101,295	15, 936 26, 782 55, 476	19,868 49,937 132,934
$egin{array}{cccc} 7 & 30 \\ 9 & 31 \\ 7 & 32 \\ 8 & 33 \\ 0 & 34 \\ \end{array}$	7,16 19,07 20 33,37 1,94 7,50 4,61	1,000		50,000 50,000 6,250 12,500 50,000 6,250 12,500	2,509 9,840 3,852 16,934 3,162 298 1,123	50,000 10,500 50,000 10,000 1,000	50,000 50,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 50,000	359,510 137,263	10,846 9,975 5,935 24,465 10,381 4,909 16,664	104, 142 74, 858 12, 826 105, 404 34, 306 8, 136 28, 809
3¦ 38 6; 39	710 3, 230 1, 03 640 5, 65		249, 646 276, 871 399, 802 104, 285 306, 502	18,585 50,000 50,000 25,000 20,000	2,954 3,841 29,709 388 2,199	12,500 60,000	25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000	309, 398 396, 448 590, 545 155, 319 379, 357	20, 526 14, 762 20, 196 6, 091 17, 301	32, 982 100, 147 80, 724 18, 312 50, 704
9 42 1 43				39, 400 124, 450 50, 000 97, 700	19, 493 15, 354 9, 408 9, 362	70,000	40,000 125,000 50,000 100,000	441, 447 728, 192 336, 737 539, 530	19,956 48,231 11,809 30,796	56, 758 19, 420 24, 999 31, 435
. 45 3 46	28, 15, 7, 15		22, 680 168, 498	12, 500 95, 250	120 17,068	20,000	20, 175 100, 000	55, 475 407, 969	2, 024 18, 642	11,760 49,639
	ĺ			6, 250	1,220	3,000	25,000	126, 431	6,769	23,049

#### MASSACHUSETTS.

324, 744 49, 993 89, 104 51, 953 79, 679	\$31,399 21,261 57,089 32,553 29,460	\$323,490 488,855 1,172,869 527,178 629,265	\$75,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000	\$25,000 10,000 50,000	\$19, 430 20, 538 180, 415 12, 677 26, 898	\$24, 200 98, 800 100, 000 25, 000 49, 200	\$141, 698 221, 086 720, 160 389, 301	\$38, 162 48 38, 429 49 21, 294 50 200 51 44, 760 52
40,643 98,361 45,646 15,102	25, 999 20, 522 27, 056 8, 903	921, 437 532, 339 578, 980 348, 220	150,000 125,000 50,000 100,000	50,000 25,000 50,000 16,000	126, 025 43, 880 11, 063 2, 698	150,000 50,000 12,495 100,000	383, 407 387, 557 274, 530 424, 811 113, 757	57, 855 53 13, 931 54 30, 610 55 15, 772 56

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES MASSACHUSETTS—Continued.

Location and name of bank.   President.   Cashier.   Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.   States bonds.   In a count of the counts, and overdrafts.   Cashier.   Cas	1				B	esources.	- 1
2 Attleboro, First Clarence L. Watson F. G. Mason \$66,605   133,000   4 Barre, First Howard B. White Hobart E. Mead 128,982   102,100   5 Beverly, Beverly Andrew W. Rogers Allen H. Bemnett 128,982   102,100   7 Boston, Second Thomas P. Beal T. H. Breed Curriss 18,982   102,100   7 Boston, Second Thomas P. Beal T. H. Breed 18,18,772   100,000   8 Boston, Fourth A. W. Newell W. N. Homer 6,856,555   60,000   9 Boston, Atlantic H. K. Hallett N. N. Denison 3,772,152   208,000   11 Boston, Commercial Wm .0. Blaney Benj. B. Perkins 1,899,678   150,000   12 Boston, Eliot H. L. Burrage Wm .J. Mandell 92,986,781   150,000   13 Boston, Merchanits Arthur B. Silsbee A. F. Webst 15,122,251   150,000   14 Boston, Mational Bank of Commerce Arthur B. Silsbee A. F. Webst 15,122,251   150,000   15 Boston, National Bank of Commerce N. F. Hallowell W. R. Whittemore 8,806,986   100,000   16 Boston, National Bank N. F. Hallowell W. R. Whittemore 8,806,986   100,000   17 Boston, National Shaw mut.   18 Boston, National Shaw mut.   19 Boston, National Shaw mut.   10 Boston, National Shaw mut.   10 Boston, National Shaw mut.   11 Boston, National Shaw mut.   12 Boston, National Shaw mut.   12 Boston, South End   13 Boston, State National   14 Boston, South End   15 Boston, State National   16 Boston, State National   17 Boston, State National   18 Boston, Webster and   18 Boston, Webster and   19 Boston, State National   19 Boston, State National   19 Boston, State National   10 Boston, Webster and   10 Boston, Webster   10 Boston, Webster   10 Boston, Webster   10 Boston, Webster   10 Boston, Webster   10 Boston, Webster   10 Boston, Webster   10 Boston, Webster   10 Boston, Webster   10 Boston, Webster   10 Boston, Webster   10 Boston, Webster   10 Boston, Webster   10 Boston, Webs			President.	Cashier.	counts, and	States	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
Boston, Second	2 3	Attleboro, First	Clarence L. Watson. Howard B. White	F. G. Mason Hobart E. Mead	865,605 368,014	103,000 20,000	\$153,315 826,928 82,191 68,490
Boston, Fourth.   A. W. Newell.   W. N. Homer.   6,856,555   401,000	5	Beverly, Beverly Boston, First	Andrew W. Rogers. D. G. Wing	Allen H. Bennett Frederick H. Curtiss	1,242,838 38,388,450	100,000 $1,255,000$	44,969 3,249,542
Boston, Commercial   Will. O. Blaney   Benj. B. Perklins   1, 899, 678   150,000   100	8	Boston, Fourth	A. W. Newell	W. N. Homer	6,856,555	401,000	666, 613 20, 500
Boston, First Ward   Geo. W. Moses   Frank F. Cook   1,003,190   205,000   14   Boston, Metropolitan   E. Noyes   A. P. Weeks   13,172,425   1,520,000   1,003,190   50,000   1,003,190   1,003,190   50,000   1,003,190   1,003,1	10	Boston, Boylston	Harry W. Cumner.	Edward A Church	2.856.047	150,000	20,500 467,021 93,572
Boston, Metropolitan.   R. Noyes   A. P. Weeks   13, 172, 425   1,520, 000   1, 00	12	Roston Eliot	H. L. Burrage	Wm. J. Mandell	9,722,908	1,000,000 205,000	177, 400
17	14	Boston, Merchants Boston, Metropolitan	I. E. Noyes	A. P. Weeks A. W. Haines	13,172,425 1,073,930	1,520,000	1,090,895 $21,195$
Ret Bank of Brighton.   Boston, National Rock land of Roxbury.	- 1	of Commerce.	N. P. Hallowell		3,890,980	51,000	1,737,999
land of Roxbury.		ket Bank of Brighton.				,	10,850 294,066
Control   Cont	1	land of Roxbury. Boston, National Se-					
Boston, National Union   Henry S. Grew, 2d.   Stephen W. Holmes   Stephen W. Holmes   More and the properties   Stephen W. Holmes   More and the properties   More and the p		curity.				· ·	· .
Boston, Peoples, Roxbury.   Albert J. Foster   Geo. H. Corey   1,517,735   303,500		Boston, National Union	Henry S. Grew, 2d.	Wm. S. B. Stevens.	9, 458, 430	150,000	55,951
Boston, South End.   Josiah H. Goddard   Henry F. Goodnow   9,779,406   234,000   236   Boston, State National   Jino. P. Lyman   Joseph L. Foster   9,779,406   234,000   234,000   236   Boston, Webster and Atlact L. Ripley   Joseph L. Foster   9,779,406   234,000   236   Brockton, Brockton   Geo. E. Keith   C. R. Fillebrown   1,463,445   50,000   232   Cambridge   Charles   River   Geo. E. Keith   C. R. Fillebrown   1,463,445   50,000   232   Cambridge   Charles   River   Geo. H. Homes   Rombridge   Salver   Geo. H. Homes   768,740   25,000   252   Cambridge   Lechmere   National Bank of East Cambridge   National City   Geo. H. Homes   Geo. H. Homes   397,815   100,000   263   Cambridge   National City   Geo. H. Homes   G	23	Boston, Old Boston Boston, Peoples, Rox-	H. G. Curtis	Chester S. Stoddard	2,274,131	50,000	347,752 221,210 209,802
Brockline, Brookline	26	Boston, South End Boston, State National Boston, Webster and Atlas.	Alfred L. Ripley Jno. P. Lyman	Geo. B. Warren	773,913 9,779,460 5,049,257	234,000 195,000	526, 617 54, 725
Cambridge, Charles   Jas. F. Pennell.   Geo. H. Homes.   768,740   25,000	29 30	Brockton, Brockton Brockton, Home	Geo. E. Keith	C. R. Fillebrown	1,463,445 1,806,750	50,000	89,526
National Bank of East Cambridge,   Cambridge, National City.	32	Cambridge, Charles	Jas. F. Pennell	Geo. H. Homes	768,740	25,000	222,394
Cambridge, National C. Dresser.   F. L. Earl.   304,015   25,000	33	Cambridge, Lechmere National Bank of	Otis S. Brown	Fred B. Wheeler	397,815	100,000	309,500
36   Clinton, First		Cambridge, National City.					1 1
38   Conway, Conway.   Jno. B. Packard.   Edwin T. Cook.   62, 362   25,000	36	Clinton, First	John E. Thayer	Wm. Hamilton	367,569	50,000	147,725
Dedham, Dedham	38	Conway, Conway	Jno. B. Packard	Edwin T. Cook	62,362	25,000	47,612
42   Edgartown, Edgartown   B. T. Hillman.   Walter S. Beatty   81, 788   25, 500   400,000   44   Fall River, First.   Jno. S. Brayton.   E. M. Cook   1, 514, 363   401,000   45   Fall River, Massasoit   Fall River, Massasoit   Chas. M. Shove   E. W. Borden   2, 527, 200   301,000   Fall River, Metacomet.   Simeon B. Chase   Chas. B. Cook   1, 717, 595   300,000   48   Fall River, Metacomet.   Simeon B. Chase   Chas. B. Cook   1, 756, 800   400,000   48   Falmouth, Falmouth.   Ward Eldred   Geo. E. Dean   220,292   25,000   49   Fitchburg, Fitchburg.   H. I. Wallace   H. G. Townend   1, 666, 548   225,000   50   Fitchburg, Wachusett.   G. N. Proctor   F. H. Brown   810, 288   100,000   50   Foxboro, Foxboro   B. B. Bristol.   W. B. Baker   5,061   50,710   50   Farnlingham, Framing   Jas. J. Valentine   Fred L. Oaks   491, 823   200,000   50   Gardner, First   V. W. Howe   A. B. Bryant   652, 822   152, 200   50   50   50   50   50   50   50	40	Dedham, Dedham	A. B. Endicott	Edwin A. Brooks	709,923	50,000	89,402
44 Fall River, First Jno. S. Brayton E. M. Cook 1, 514, 363 401, 000 46 Fall River, Massasoit F. H. Gifford Geo. H. Eddy, jr 1, 717, 595 300, 000 46 Fall River, Metacomet Simeon B. Chase Chas. B. Cook 1, 756, 800 400, 000 48 Falmouth Falmouth Ward Eldred Geo. E. Dean 220, 292 25, 000 49 Fitchburg, Fitchburg H. I. Wallace H. G. Townend 1, 666, 548 225, 000 51 Fitchburg, Wachusett G. N. Proctor F. H. Brown 810, 288 100, 000 51 Framingham, Framingham B. B. B. Bristol W. B. Baker 5, 661 50, 710 53 Framingham, Framingham Franklin E. H. Rathbun F. H. Bartholomew 50, 710 55 Gardner, First V. W. Howe A. B. Bryant 652, 822 152, 200 57 Georgetown George town John J. Pew Kilby W. Shute 561, 474 154, 625	42	Edgartown, Edgartown	B. T. Hillman	Walter S. Beatty	81,788	25,500	19,200
Fall River, Massasoit-   Chas. M. Shove.   E. W. Borden.   2, 527, 200   301,000	44	Fall River, First	Ino. S. Brayton	E. M. Cook	1,514,363	401,000	25,500
47         Fall River Metacomet.         Simeon B. Chase.         Chas. B. Cook.         1,756,800         400,000           48         Falmouth.         Falmouth.         Eddred.         Geo. E. Dean.         220,292         25,000           49         Fitchburg, Fitchburg.         H. I. Wallace.         H. G. Townend.         1,666,548         225,000           50         Fitchburg, Safety Fund         Albert N. Lowe.         E. A. Onthank.         833,590         201,000           51         Fitchburg, Wachusett.         G. N. Proctor.         F. H. Brown.         810,288         100,000           52         Foxboro, Foxboro.         B. B. Bristol.         W. B. Baker.         5,061         50,710           5am.         Franklin, Franklin.         E. H. Rathbum.         F. H. Bartholomew         331,510         50,000           55         Gardner, First.         V. W. Howe.         A. B. Bryant.         652,822         152,200           56         Gardner, George-town.         Jon. A. Dunn.         F. W. Fenno.         532,466         132,600           57         Georgetown.         Georgetown.         Lewis H. Giles.         102,755         35,000           58         Gloucester. Cape Ann         John J. Pew.         Kilby W. Shute.		Fall River, Massasoit- Pocasset.	Chas. M. Shove	E. W. Borden	1,717,595 2,527,200	300,000	
Franklin, Franklin		Ti-11 Ti 15-4	Simeon B. Chase	Chas, B. Cook	1,756,800	400,000	90, 200 86, 551
Franklin, Franklin	49	Fitchburg, Fitchburg	H. I. Wallace	H. G. Townend	1,666,548	225,000	156,950
Franklin, Franklin		Fitchburg, Safety Fund Fitchburg, Wachusett	G. N. Proctor	E. A. Onthank	833,590 810,288	201,000 100.000	206,556 134,600
54       Franklin, Franklin       E. H. Rathbun       F. H. Bartholomew       331,510       50,000         55       Gardner, First       V. W. Howe       A. B. Bryant       622,822       152,200         56       Gardner, Westminster       Jno. A. Dunn       F. W. Fenno       532,465       132,600         57       Georgetown       Georgetown       Lewis H. Giles       102,755       35,000         58       Gloucester       Cape Ann       John J. Pew       Kilby W. Shute       561,474       154,625	52	Frammgnam, Frammg-	B. B. Bristol Jas. J. Valentine	W. B. Baker Fred L. Oaks	5,061 491,823	50,710 200,000	64,263 444,203
57 Georgetown, George- H. H. Noyes Lewis H. Giles 102, 755 35,000 town. 58 Gloucester, Cape Ann John J. Pew Kilby W. Shute 561, 474 154, 625		Franklin, Franklin	E. H. Rathbun	F. H. Bartholomew	331,510	50,000	116,333
58 Gloucester, Cape Ann. John J. Pew. Kilby W. Shute. 561, 474 154, 625	56 57	deorgetown, George- town.	H. H. Noyes	Lewis H. Giles	102,755	35,000	8,000
59 Gloucester, City	60	Gloucester, Cape Ann Gloucester, City Gloucester, Gloucester Great Barrington, Na-	John J. Pew Wm. A. Pew, jr Wm. H. Jordan F. N. Deland	Wm. A. Pew Wm. Babson	459,978 428,594	307,000 208,000	712,154 89,743

#### MASSACHUSETTS—Continued.

Reso	urces.		Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.		liabilities.	
\$202, 115 376, 870 77, 556 20, 609 68, 434 18, 982, 472 2, 984, 998 1, 678, 600 660, 996 518, 450 2, 856, 440 2, 11, 814 3, 418, 412 4, 938, 802	9,575 155,902 7,014,649 3,155,258 798,929 499,700 339,042 167,535 1,140,616 146,112	329,576 1,612,144 68,890,113 31,267,027 10,171,182 6,625,473 4,099,657 2,735,663 14,719,964 1,743,506 20,321,148 1,169,637	\$150,000 100,000 75,000 200,000 2,000,000 2,000,000 1,000,000 750,000 700,000 200,000 3,000,000 200,000 1,000,000 500,000 1,500,000	300,000 150,000 100,000 1,000,000 160,000 2,000,000 200,000	320, 994 246, 602 107, 678 157, 807 301, 752 24, 998 1, 619, 716 144, 113	J 50,000				15
217, 541	43,303	1,284,913	250,000	100,000	91,719	124, 400	671, 131	1,000	46,662	17
647, 447	224,020	3,924,863	300,000	300,000	172, 522	99,300	2,845,580		207, 460	18
558, 258	217,525	3, 152, 569	250,000	500,000	326,667	250,000	1,676,250		149,650	19
24, 348, 043	8,596,158	96, 551, 990	3,500,000	4,000,000	758, 902	1,454,000	55, 969, 291		, ,	ŀ
3, 922, 603 334, 877 636, 132 284, 737	97, 421	1,288,820 3,374,700	1,000,000 200,000 900,000 300,000	100,000 200,000	26, 404 131, 183	99,300 49,300	601,741 1,547,089		1 011,141	21 22 23 24
149,065 4,360,068 1,353,447	78, 455 977, 486 543, 441	1, 314, 924 15, 877, 631 7, 195, 870	200,000 2,000,000 1,000,000	40,000 1,000,000 500,000	28, 828 699, 107 482, 207	200,000 226,200 189,900	I	ı	3, 101, 667 846, 485	25 26 27
861, 620 426, 523 629, 264 82, 949 71, 370	431, 425 125, 345 186, 129 89, 264 47, 754	2,761,669 1,430,101	100,000	300,000 50,000	183,644 52,480	50,000 100,000	$\begin{bmatrix} 1,804,488 \\ 1,062,865 \end{bmatrix}$	1,000	1,364,556 164,469 223,537 64,756 99,551	30 31
32, 275	37, 368	876, 958	100,000	100,000	34,767	100,000	466, 619		75, 571	33
45,926	21,361	466, 808			11,669	24, 300	280, 309		18,030	34
42, 755 98, 020 70, 046 7, 386 43, 814 69, 247 52, 937 49, 486 52, 209 599, 059 391, 228 551, 109	16, 455 30, 485 24, 107 6, 248 16, 730 52, 744 15, 786 11, 744 11, 349 104, 145 111, 715 170, 098	693, 799 618, 636 148, 608 354, 990 971, 316 446, 883 187, 718 446, 547 2, 644, 067 2, 609, 738		100,000	28, 444 1, 045 22, 114 80, 448 47, 812 427 13, 449 302, 771 98, 785	25, 000 25, 800 23, 800 47, 790 50, 000 25, 000	203, 941 357, 893 277, 571 45, 698 195, 871 397, 508 202, 904 134, 491 190, 769 1, 376, 339 1, 683, 467 2, 093, 187	1,000	25, 516 14, 756 37, 622 21, 752 9, 607 45, 571 21, 167 20, 342 33, 486 135, 880	35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46
465, 984 55, 158 144, 375 117, 396 92, 343 17, 686 171, 118	129, 594 40, 623 56, 309 5, 590	405, 638 2, 322, 467 1, 399, 169 1, 193, 540 143, 310	100,000 250,000 200,000 250,000 50,000	20,000 250,000 150,000 50,000	67, 098 26, 338 24, 272 400 63, 319	218,000 199,997 100,000 50,000 197,400	250, 461 1, 529, 838 751, 029 759, 338 42, 910	1,000	645 6, 531 70, 801 10, 929 20, 325	48 49 50 51 52 53
60, 527 74, 798 40, 514 25, 251	28, 225 41, 627 35, 111 5, 430	952, 798 838, 239	150,000 100,000	50,000 20,000	24, 135 3, 591 7, 405	100,000 35,000	566,923 583,648		5, 019 11, 740 30, 000 16, 183	56
67, 390 99, 200 151, 753 136, 247	23,836	1,636,497 901,926	150,000 200,000	150,000 100,000	25, 298 15, 132	200,000	985, 199 350, 779	1,000	9, 885 175, 000 36, 015 4, 787	59 60

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES MASSACHUSETTS—Continued.

	Location and name of	i			Resources.	
_	bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
	Greenfield, First Greenfield, Franklin	Jos. W. Stevens J. H. Sanderson	Jno. E. Donovan Wm. B. Keith	\$1,082,790 641,819	\$200,000 200,000	\$94,001 124,970
5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26	County. Harwich, Cape Cod Haverhill, First. Haverhill, First. Haverhill, Haverhill. Haverhill, Merchants. Haverhill, Merrimack. Hingham, Hingham. Holyoke, City. Holyoke, Hadley Falls. Holyoke, Hodyoke. Holyoke, Hodyoke. Holyoke, Home Holyoke, Home Holyoke, Home Holyoke, Home Hydye Park. Hyde Park. Hyde Park. Lawrence Arlington. Lawrence, Bay State Lawrence, Merchants. Lawrence, Merchants. Lawrence, Pacific. Lee, Lee Lenox, Leominster, Leominster.	Eleazer K. Crowell C. H. S. Durgin Warren Emerson. John E. Gale L. H. Chick Chas. W. Arnold B. A. Robinson C. Fayette Smith Jos. A. Skinner Geo. C. Gill James H. Newton S. A. Mahoney J. H. Leman Alfred D. Gleason Abel D. Makepeace Fred L. Childs Edward H. Little Thos. M. Cogswell Joseph Shattuck H. K. Webster James R. Simpson Byron Truell Mark T. Robbins Henry Sedgwick Hamilton Mayo Elisha J. Neale	A. C. Snow. C. E. Dole C. A. Pingree. Benjamin I. Page. O. E. Little. Arthur P. Tenney. E. W. Jones A. F. Hitchcock. A. J. Bardwell. Wm. G. Twing. Fred F. Partridge. Geo. W. Parker. A. B. C. Deming, jr. Caleb L. Brigham. Irving W. Cook. Arthur E. Smith. Chas. M. Kelly. James Houston. Justin E. Varney. H. L. Sherman. J. A. Perkins. Arthur J. Crosby. John L. Kilbon. Edward McDonald. F. J. Lothrop. Geo. E. King.	437,769 1,071,613 388,762 1,191,008 1,033,629 1,317,829 1,317,829 1,97,624 1,365,308 768,170 1,301,460 1,002,788 499,638 8,604 308,270 319,365 446,658 149,642 657,582 590,966 958,349 744,93 560,382 235,375 153,540 685,984	200,000 100,000 50,000 50,750 101,000 203,400 50,750 101,000 50,000 50,000 102,750 204,000 100,000 12,500 116,750 251,000 300,000 152,000 100,000 135,000 152,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000	6, 403 295, 250 82, 249, 310, 101 150, 161 20, 000 311, 730 143, 800 143, 800 143, 800 144, 801 242, 374 48, 528 80, 965 64, 440 106, 000 14, 474 54, 922 158, 183 682, 198, 204, 875 192, 572 57, 418, 131, 038 154, 533 63, 965 277, 799 52, 135, 146 155, 319 75, 950
30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37	Lowell, Appleton Lowell, Appleton Lowell, Traders Lowell, Union Lowell, Wamesit Lynn, Central Lynn, Lynn Lynn, Manufacturers Lynn, National City Lynn, National Security Malden, First	Elisha J. Neale Chas. M. Williams John C. Burke Arthur G. Pollard F. H. Haynes Henry B. Sprague John MacNair Wm. B. Littlefield. A. W. Pinkham Benjamin F. Spinney Evrett J. Stevens	Geo. E. King. Francis N. Chase Amos F. Hill. John F. Sawyer. C. E. Goulding Warren M. Breed. David Dunbar, jr. Clifton Colburn. Frank E. Bruce. C. I. Lindsey.  Edw. P. Kimball	102,667 517,036 2,254,942 474,042 1,531,384 1,174,430 1,215,742 793,353 1,432,205	300,000  50,000  209,240  350,000  140,000  25,000  50,000  51,500  100,000	22,830 254,607 58,825
39 40	Mansfield, First Marblehead, National Grand.	Leonard H. Phillips.	Ira C. Gray Everett Paine	649,450 264,722 413,021	51,625 100,000	
43	Marlboro, First	Walter B. Morse Walter P. Frye Decius Beebe Benj. F. Sargent Wm. D. Harts- horne.	F. L. Claffin S. R. Stevens W. P. Nickerson Wm. B. Sargent John D. Emerson	366,143 520,284 273,430 223,481 266,833	153,000 151,000 101,000 76,890 75,000	195,850 214,328 220,734 19,987 97,278
- 1	Middleboro, Middle- boro.	G. E. Tillson	A. A. Thomas	233,614	50,000	108,000
50 51 52 53 54 55	Milton, Blue Hill	B. E. Harris.  Samuel E. Hull. Samuel Gannett. G. E. Fuller Henry Paddack. Harrison Harwood. W. P. Winsor. Henry H. Crapo. H. C. W. Mosher.	H. A. Brown Augustus Wheeler Arthur W. Snow S. J. Willis H. E. Kendall Albert G. Brock Arthur L. Potter Wm. A. Mackie E. S. Brown L. S. Swain		130,000 250,000 75,687 50,000 150,000 150,000 150,000 320,000 581,000	432,974
57 58	chants. Newburyport, First Newburyport, Merchants.	E. F. Little Wm. R. Johnson	W. F. Houston Wm. Ilsley	535,494 382,053	141,269 81,000	
60	Newburyport, Ocean Newton, First North Adams, North	F. F. Morrill Charles E. Hatfield. William H. Pritchard.	F. O. Woods Joseph B. Ross A. E. Spencer	440,291 347,265 743,723	101,000 157,165 307,400	92,883 223,677 559,805
62 63	Adams. Northampton, First Northampton, Hampshire county.	A. L. Williston John W. Mason	F. N. Kneeland F. A. Macomber	767,472 414,116	140,000 152,500	516,778 105,539
- 1	Northampton, Northampton. North Attleboro Manufacturers.	Charles N. Clark F. E. Sturdy	Warren M. King C. W. Carpenter	1,309,987 256,523	200,000 103,000	

### MASSACHUSETTS—Continued.

Resources.		· Liabilities.							
Due from banks, exchange, and other cash items.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$149,719 \$67,641 94,040 43,663	\$1,594,151 1,104,492	\$200,000 200,000	\$150,000 80,000	\$65, 544 24, 288	\$190,000 200,000	\$900, 885 568, 642		\$87,722 31,565	1 2
44, 201 10, 629 207, 448 79, 507 60, 130 23, 243 278, 923 80, 332 90, 300 90, 601 233, 013 91, 307 69, 551 28, 133 155, 333 72, 449 63, 342 59, 184 364, 359 101, 37 103, 211 55, 946 98, 835 29, 791 13, 472 5, 674 67, 883 23, 562 61, 349 23, 072 76, 291 27, 434 43, 009 16, 303 157, 421 70, 076 126, 691 107, 003 182, 114 50, 853 146, 309 106, 992 65, 783 33, 488 75, 299 19, 961 53, 200 23, 395 111, 128 56, 636 206, 965 60, 022 388, 647, 171, 567 507, 364 210, 206 74, 508 21, 326 481, 460 77, 177 137, 130 81, 279 193, 301 85, 968 81, 315 64, 905	1, 435, 501 1, 817, 649 708, 039 1, 941, 890 1, 111, 028 2, 068, 292 1, 608, 319 779, 542 133, 715 564, 155 669, 786 589, 857 276, 376 1, 160, 012 1, 757, 588 1, 696, 191 1, 325, 816 869, 021 561, 673	200, 000 100, 000 200, 000 240, 000 240, 000 500, 000 200, 000 250, 000 250, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000	100, 000 150, 000 20, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 200, 000 100, 000 40, 000 20, 000 10, 000 6, 000 6, 000 6, 000 6, 000 6, 000 6, 000 75, 000 75, 000 100, 000	28, 880 49, 821 29, 990 91, 300 31, 608 29, 493 18, 151 101, 703 54, 376 64, 767 49, 883 10, 127 73, 869 26, 694 21, 487 8, 713 8, 713 28, 224 25, 822 17, 409 26, 429 62, 702 62, 702 64, 429 104, 260 41, 483 82, 076	147, 700 100, 000 200, 000 50, 000 49, 200 196, 600 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 142, 800 142, 800 142, 800 142, 800 25, 000 142, 800 142, 800 142, 800 143, 800 144, 800 149, 907 149, 999 205, 997 349, 997 48, 700 48,	354, 710 1, 175, 056 1, 016, 506 1, 098, 345 391, 505 964, 377, 578, 321 465, 407 910, 784 519, 026 69, 788 262, 673 350, 448 390, 746 171, 415 870, 634 932, 425 806, 269 402, 439 213, 885 221, 724 599, 990 402, 499 213, 885 213, 885 213, 885 213, 885 213, 885 214, 648 217, 724 218, 648 219	\$1,000	59, 684 146, 410 62, 386	4 5 6 7 8 9 10 111 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29
481, 460 77, 177 137, 130 81, 279 193, 301 85, 968 81, 315 64, 995 296, 669 92, 758 103, 439 52, 994 48, 495 32, 129	· ′ ′	· ′	250, 000 75, 000 150, 000 200, 000 200, 000 10, 000	22, 955 11, 326 26, 722 56, 169 52, 008	24, 125 49, 400 50, 000 97, 300 100, 000	990, 105 1, 165, 979 770, 332 1, 385, 219 729, 200		90,793 66,136 48,715 141,769 52,308 10,622	36 37 38
72, 738 61, 409 48, 594 31, 001 99, 547 42, 676 67, 533 23, 279 20, 506 15, 884 17, 583 20, 573	$\begin{array}{c} 794,588 \\ 1,027,835 \\ 685,976 \\ 356,748 \end{array}$		50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 20,000	30,685 17,237 19,191 58,880	100,000 148,800 150,000 99,997 73,100	391, 382 627, 442 355, 355	1,001 1,000	36, 168 30, 202 21, 745	40 41 42 43
27,587 24,699	1				,	ļ			1
39, 102 25, 903 229, 686 35, 580 25, 002 22, 620 41, 240 22, 591 28, 068 10, 297 112, 174 47, 114 61, 328 31, 742 347, 509 145, 530 254, 264 157, 344 457, 818 196, 418	672, 353 1, 298, 016 384, 292 768, 330 485, 015 515, 740 855, 623 3, 837, 524 3, 396, 078	130,000 250,000 100,000 200,000 150,000 100,000 1,000,000 600,000	75,000 125,000 20,000 100,000 30,000 30,000 50,000 400,000	40,022 98,903 23,353 55,035 65,661 7,987 106,132 133,573 96,500	125,000 250,000 74,100 50,000 148,175 50,000 100,000 551,297 272,785	292, 636 506, 367 148, 431 359, 788 86, 112 309, 104 459, 470 1, 589, 044 1, 916, 098 2, 390, 134	1,000	9, 695 67, 745 18, 408 3, 508 5, 067 18, 649 39, 019 63, 610 70, 695 63, 938	47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55
82, 844 54, 181 35, 362 24, 905	576, 036	120, 000	50,000 75,000	13, 472 21, 387	78,100		1,000	1	58
82, 257 32, 280 35, 717 28, 739 100, 123 47, 011	748, 711 792, 563 1, 758, 062	150, 000 100, 000 300, 000	50,000 50,000 150,000	45, 404 26, 516 50, 638	100,000 93,340 299,997	370, 172 405, 310 844, 475	1,000 90,450 1,000	26,949	59 60 61
138,648 100,271 65,094 19,815	1,627,992 792,242	300,000 150,000	150,000 30,000	58, 124 24, 766	138,000 150,000	917, 794 385, 781	1,000	63, 074 51, 694	62 63
101, 235 90, 668 81, 579 33, 364			200,000 25,000	159, 333 16, 424	196, 700 100, 000	1,063,309 489,247	1,000	149, 970 11, 961	

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES MASSACHUSETTS—Continued.

$\exists$				R		
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1	Northboro, North-	W. J. Potter	E. H. Bigelow	\$288,186	\$100,000	<b>\$1</b> 3,991
2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23	borough. North Easton, First Norwood, Norwood Orange, Orange Palmer, Palmer. Peabody, Warren. Pepperell, First. Pittsfield, Agricultural Pittsfield, Pittsfield. Pittsfield, Pittsfield. Plymouth, Old Colony. Plymouth, Plymouth. Provincetown, First Quincy, National Granite. Quincy, National Mount Wollaston. Reading, First. Rockport, Rockport. Salem, Asiatic Salem, Asiatic. Salem, Merchants Salem, Merchants Salem, Naunkeag Salem, Salem. Shelburne Falls, Shelburne Falls.	Cyrus Lothrop Geo. F. Willett John W. Wheeler E. G. Childs Lyman P. Osborne. Chas. S. Denham. R. B. Bardwell I. D. Ferrey Geo. H. Tucker C. G. Hathaway C. B. Stoddard Mosses N. Gifford. Theophilus King Henry M. Faxon Walter S. Parker Loring Grimes Geo. H. Allen William L. Hyde H. M. Batchelder. E. J. Fabens J. T. Mahoney Lorenzo Griswold	Edw. H. Kennedy. Edson D. Smith Charles A. Pike. L. J. Brainard. C. S. Batchelder. H. F. Tarbell. Wm. H. Perkins. Frank W. Dutton. Edson Bonney George S. Gooding. W. L. Boyden. Joseph H. Dyer. R. F. Claflin. Horace F. Spear Clarence C. White. Geo. W. Tutts Wm. O. Chapman. Leland H. Cole Josiah H. Gifford. N. A. Very Henry C. Millett. C. W. Hawks.	279, 998 216, 876 339, 412 172, 603 756, 527 121, 135 611, 997 987, 349 1,032, 212 551, 414 362, 299 137, 934 619, 244 504, 478 173, 700 81, 123 630, 361 969, 635 1,335, 488 1,163, 206 1,64, 259 1,64, 259 1,64, 259 1,52, 201	150,000 104,148 100,000 153,000 50,800 95,000 95,000 251,000 160,000 51,062 154,546 137,500 51,000 25,600 150,000 199,000	145, 494 262, 866 192, 386 259, 123 201, 987 84, 389 54, 200 730, 497 132, 536 94, 225 110, 000 83, 290 42, 971 90, 758 112, 737 27, 500 154, 440 112, 518 270, 550 230, 234 159, 560 120, 363
24 25	Somerville, Somerville Southbridge, South- bridge.	J. O. Hayden George W. Wells	J. E. Gendron Francis L. Chapin	776,708 519,013	75,000 100,000	
26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35	South Deerfield, Produce. South Weymouth, First Spencer, Spencer. Springfield, Third. Springfield, Chapin. Springfield, Chicopee. Springfield, Springfield. Stockbridge, Housatonic Stoneham. Taunton, Bristol	Charles F. Clark  Allen B. Vining M. A. Young F. H. Harris Chester W. Bliss Charles L. Goodhue Henry H. Bowman D. A. Kimball W. D. Brackett Seth S. Cushman	J. H. Stetson. F. W. Wilson. Frederick Harris. John C. Kemater. Edward Pynchon Ralph P. Alden. W. A. Seymour. Chas. A. Bailey. Albert H. Tetlow.	171,078 287,449 2,825,175 1,752,791 2,463,638 3,307,815 274,112 109,795	101,000 450,000 153,321 150,000 255,750 50,000	29,700 133,992 1,247,584 198,925 654,483 200,275 198,105 91,106
36 37 38	County. Taunton, Machinists Taunton, Taunton Tisbury, Marthas Vine-	Wm. C. Davenport. H. M. Lovering John E. White	John H. Dalglish Chas. L. Godfrey Wm.W.Boardman.	1,363,473	[ 60,000	136, 590
39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46	yard. Townsend, Townsend. Turners Falls, Crocker. Uxbridge, Blackstone Wakefield, Wakefield. Waltham, Waltham. Ware, Ware. Wareham, National Watertown, Union Market.	Wm. E. Hayward. Junius Beebe. Charles H. Moulton Henry K. Hyde Gerard C. Toby L. Sidney Cleve-	Frank A. Winship. H. P. Buncher Alvan Hyde	163, 483 614, 491 898, 760 462, 003 275, 748	100,000 103,000 100,000 50,000 261,000 25,000	98, 935 102, 970 165, 086 125, 050 299, 279 144, 355
47 48 49 50 51 52	Webster, First. Wellesley, Wellesley. Westboro, First. Westfield, First. Westfield, Hamden. Whitinsville, Whitins-	Chas. N. Taylor John L. Brigham S. A. Allen	B. W. Guernsey Cyrus H. Pease L. P. Lane H. L. Bradley	152,701 110,020 725,321 460,697	50,000 77,000 250,000 50,000	297, 358 27, 268 62, 120 176, 310
53 54	ville. Whitman, Whitman Williamstown, Williamstown.	C. S. Cole	Bela Alden W. B. Clark			
55 56	Winchester, First Winchester, Middlesex County.	Z. L. White Frank A. Cutting	R. D. Crain Charles E. Barrett.	. 436, 286 208, 874	100,000 50,500	51,766
57 58 59 60 61 62	Woburn, Woburn. Worcester, Mechanics. Worcester, Merchants. Worcester, Worcester. Wrentham, National. Yarmouth Port, First.	F. A. Drury	A. H. Stone A. G. Davis Samuel D. Spurr	2,588,496 2,942,670 3,248,057 102,030	133,078 203,000 510,000 7 100,000 0 25,000 5 125,000	190,875 343,463

## MASSACHUSETTS—Continued.

Resou	Resources.			Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.		
<b>\$24</b> , 555	<b>\$15</b> , 968	\$442,700	\$100,000	\$20,000	\$32,831	\$100,000	\$189,869			1	
85, 735 230, 496 67, 618	12,934 58,696 23,459	674, 161 873, 082 722, 875	150,000 100,000 100,000	100,000 15,000 80,000	78, 539 7, 711 55, 539	149, 237 100, 000 100, 000 99, 000	159, 521 623, 270 344, 111		\$36,866 27,101 43,225	23 4 5 6 7 8 9	
39, 832 75, 603	56,860 53,141 13,204	1,240,558 306 764		15,000 80,000 20,000 90,000 3,000	78, 359 7, 711 55, 539 22, 847 26, 058 7, 679 78, 453 222, 346	1.46 QOO	354, 386 657, 878 196, 085		12, 185 69, 723	1 8	
37, 236 94, 877 105, 075 215, 385	42,929 98,914 60,693	306, 764 854, 003 2, 016, 835 1, 490, 826	200,000 200,000	3,000 125,000 200,000 155,000		50,000 50,000 93,100 49,300	455,060 1,258,305 862,976		20, 491 43, 084 55, 360	11	
127, 899 49, 631 75, 001 180, 651	49, 748 23, 015 15, 932 49, 113	704, 286 704, 945 363, 219	250,000 160,000 50,000 150,000	100,000 32,000 16,000 100,000	68, 190 57, 781 43, 178 10, 185 79, 228	244,100 158,300 50,000 148,000	307, 784 231, 533	\$1,000	26,750 3,682 5,501 52,992	1 1 1 1 1 1	
122,990				1	1	1	,		'		
53, 640 24, 312 102, 180 190, 118	15,818 3,890 36,194 57,834	406, 895 162, 426	50,000 50,000 200,000 200,000	5,000 14,000 75,000 50,000	1,599 2,023	50,000 25,000 147,400 191,700	971 017		90.970	16	
244 589			200,000 200,000 200,000 250,000	1 TINI (HK)		191, 700 193, 700 98, 840	958, 180 958, 180 1, 405, 177 1, 019, 232	1,000 1,000 1,000	47,368 82,613 21,867	3 19 3 20	
179, 128 85, 502 62, 074	(			175,000 40,000 60,000	82, 127 35, 432 13, 360	193,700 98,840 148,200 89,000				1	
142, 264 80, 728	40,742 29,226	1,101,110 745,307	100,000 100,000	100,000 50,000		74,997 99,100	735, 951 369, 044		62,141 42,317	24 7 24	
11,347	1				!		71,510	)		1	
115, 991 45, 067 525, 356 216, 955 635, 447 509, 691 66, 598 46, 808 271, 156	156,797 20,722	585, 670 5, 258, 457 2, 431, 072 4, 099, 664 4, 430, 328 609, 537 274, 785 1, 645, 053	100,000 500,000 500,000 400,000 500,000 500,000 500,000	50,000 500,000 34,000 150,000 500,000	17,077 64,745 40,499 202,354	100,000 342,800 150,000 147,200	3,531,030 1,523,129 3,099,371 3,015,908 279,350 156,497 789,655	100,406	69,379 4,240 16,318 80,571	1 20 1 20 7 30 9 31 9 31 1 31	
122,661 154,161 83,160		$\begin{array}{c} 897,136 \\ 1,783,410 \\ 358,578 \end{array}$	200,000 600,000 50,000	$115,000 \\ 175,000 \\ 15,000$	33, 481 26, 975 4, 890	148,200 59,400 50,000	374, 795 867, 716 237, 653	1,000	25,660 54,319 50		
32,340 52,267 17,462 75,940 170,042 119,899 65,919 42,903	22,366 18,791 8,549 47,636 73,271 26,537 24,386 35,292	516,001 395,464 1,003,153 1,317,123 1,168,718	100,000 100,000 100,000	75,000 20,000 100,000 100,000 75,000 30,000	14,131 22,164 31,856 46,339	100.000 100.000 98,800 48,800 260.000	196, 456 175, 741 139, 263 578, 669 890, 548 443, 956 317, 018 396, 610	3 3 3 3 1,000	51,129 14,039 93,829 81,430 0 50,022 3,630 22,783	8 4: 5 4: 6 4:	
50,334 44,361 20,251 172,373 109,965 275,591	28,000 8,322 45,634 43,096	572,420 242,861 1,255,448 840,068	50,000 50,000 250,000 150,000	10,000 10,000 100,000	$egin{array}{ccc} 8,545 \\ 12,004 \\ 114,164 \end{array}$	49,300 49,500 250,000	313, 997 434, 578 112, 920 445, 493	1,000	41,295 20,000 7,433 95,791	0 40 7 40 1 50 5 5	
36,759 47,631	24, 449 13, 590	300,465 307,196	50,000 50,000	10,000 10,000	19,231 16,798	11,000 49,500	202,004 158,478	<b>1</b>	8,230 22,425	) 5 3 5	
75,319 21,124	18, 244 10, 276		50,000	100,000	82,966 18,740	98,000 50,000	227,861 204,525	5	15, 121 9, 277	1 50 7 50	
38, 625 441, 458 260, 488 232, 253 17, 936 27, 520	189,128 153,211 231,582 6,746	<b>II</b> 4 200 839	100,000 200,000 500,000 250,000 52,500 175,000	250,000 250,000	37,918 166,907	99,995 175,000 488,700 98,900 24,400 123,950	2,323,491	25,000 1 1,000 3	34,745 0 256,485 0 479,734 174,405 912	5 5' 3 56 4 56 8 66 2 6.	

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

### MICHIGAN.

_		_		Resources.		<u> </u>
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1	Adrian National Bank of Commerce.	David L. Treat	R. C. Rothfurn	\$78,512	\$96,232	\$36, 567
2 3 4 5 6	Albion, Albion	W. O. Donoughue T. I. Chichester Wm. H. Johnson E. W. Kinne Edward C. Hin-	H. M. Dearing Frank Andrews John C. Comfort S. W. Clarkson Frank G. Evans	295, 111 657, 054 640, 074 397, 651 1, 837, 335	20, 701 60, 000 50, 000 51, 000 242, 710	7, 450 55, 345 159, 140 110, 288 334, 548
7	Battle Creek, Old Na- tional.	man. Edwin C. Nichols	L. J. Karcher	2, 313, 550	151,000	379, 169
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21	Bay City, First. Bay City, Old Second Bessemer, First. Boyne, First Buchanan, First Bur Oak, First Calumet, First Cassopolis, First Charlotte, First Charlotte, Werchants Cheboygan, First. Coldwater, Coldwater. Coldwater, Southern. Crystal Falls, Iron	Charles A. Eddy. Jas. E. Davidson. Wm. I. Prince. W. H. White. D. S. Scoffern. A. C. Himebaugh. John D. Cuddihy. M. L. Howell. J. M. C. Smith. A. D. Baughman. Geo. F. Raynolds. L. M. Wing. L. E. Rose. James F. Corcoran.	F. P. Browne. M. M. Andrews. W. F. Truettner. S. C. Smith. C. F. Perrs. G. D. Bordner. Jas. W. Selden. Chas. A. Ritter. E. H. Pollard. H. K. Jennings. A. W. Ramsay. H. R. Saunders. A. S. Upson. James J. Gaffney.	210, 719 155, 842 15, 700 2, 224, 031 226, 289 256, 273	100, 000 50, 000 12, 500 52, 000 25, 469 9, 124 205, 800 20, 000 65, 000 52, 673 25, 000 165, 000 25, 773	28, 872 35, 633 43, 668 10, 049 369, 738 102, 010 211, 032 77, 650 53, 952
22 23	County. Detroit, First Detroit, American Ex-	M. L. Williams James N. Wright	Frank G. Smith Hamilton Dey	11,696,229 240,172	840, 175 50, 000	
24	change. Detroit, National Bank of Commerce.	Richard P. Joy	H. H. Sanger	3, 146, 813	319,500	871, 567
<b>2</b> 5	Detroit, Old Detroit	Alexander McPherson.	W. M. T. De Graff.	10, 462, 561		1,600,876
26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	Durand, First	Luther Loucks C. L. Evans H. F. Van Cleve J. K. Stack Lohn J. Caston	F. H. De Galia. Leslie French M. N. Smith Bruce J. Macdonald Wm. D. Van Loo L. Z. Caukin Frank M. Davis	52,755 233,832 1,067,653 506,781 724,298 612,950 2,137,960 3,075,157 2,320,851	25,000 12,500 102,500 103,877 103,500 83,380 459,000 425,900	357, 923 221, 322 411, 761 621, 352
35 36 37	City. Grand Rapids, Old Hancock, First. Hancock, Superior Hart, First.	Willard Barnhart	Clay H. Hollister W. R. Thompson M. C. Getchell C. L. Flood	3 993 903	875, 939 50, 000 51, 500	717,624
38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50	Hastings, Hastings, Hillsdale, First Houghton, Citizens Houghton, Houghton. Hubbell, First Ionia National Iron Mountain, First Iron Were, First Ironwood, Gogebie Ishpeming, Miners Hhaca Ithaca	J. T. Lombard F. M. Stewart. Frank Haun James H. Seager Henry Opal H. B. Webber E. F. Brown E. S. Coe. D. E. Sutherland F. Braastad Isaac S. Seaver D. M. D. Lamater	W. D. Hayes. C. F. Stewart. Charles H. Moss W. B. McLaughlin. Selden B. Crary M. M. McGeary. R. S. Powell. A. H. Poland. M. M. Attecheck. A. B. Miner. H. C. Barstow. F. H. Helmer	442,740 529,195 363,068 2,109,490 68,321 359,220 524,754 669,253 660 834,053 213,078 891,956	25, 492 50, 000 52, 762 36, 562 25, 239 149, 000 25, 800 52, 080	6,842 71,970 241,241 104 763
51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 60 61 62 63	Jackson, Peoples. Kalamazoo, First. Kalamazoo, City Kalamazoo, Kalamazoo, Kalamazoo, Malamazoo, Michigan. Lake Linden, First. Lansing, Capital. Lansing, City Lapeer, First. Laurium, First. Ludington, First. Manistee, First. Manistee, First. Manquette, First. Marquette, Marquette. Marquette, Marquette.	C. A. Peck E. J. Phelps Chas. S. Campbell Joseph Bosch Ransom E. Olds B. F. Davis C. G. White Michl. E. O'Brien Geo. N. Stray T. J. Ramsdell	H. H. Coddington M. G. Davis H. den Bleyker Albert Henry Chas. MacIntyre John E. Whitham F. J. Hopkins J. R. Johnson J. B. Paton W. L. Hammond Geo, A. Dunham	169, 046 1, 113, 127 1, 303, 410 923, 595 607, 844 371, 388 1, 222, 949 472, 884 216, 772 569, 091 563, 813	132, 581 92, 850 65, 000 50, 000 104, 724 141, 200 25, 500 77, 913 25, 000 26, 406 46, 950 212, 500	258, 160 144, 625 31, 052 434, 888 400, 486 52, 552 72, 705 170, 400 159, 502
64 65	Marquette, Marquette. Marshall, First	J. M. Longyear C. E. Gorham	Frank J. Jennison C. H. Billings	603, 909 336, 500	102,500 100,000	55, 265,

## MICHIGAN.

Resou	irces.				]	Liabilities	•			
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$60,621	<b>\$1</b> 1,986	\$283,924	\$70,000	\$2,140	\$606	\$70,000	· · · · · ·		1	
8,731 73,927 73,019 55,784 287,667	19, 892 48, 553 56, 438 46, 703 128, 964	978, 672 661, 426	50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 200, 000	10,000 10,000 50,000 50,000 55,000	1,178 12,691 11,152 17,152 12,326	20,000 49,400 50,000 50,000 196,600	250,707 748,690 817,519 444,276 2,350,780	\$1,000	20,000 23,098 15,521	34 5
298,781	158, 577		150,000			147, 400	2.914.088	1,000	21,572	
249, 395 151, 681 193, 987 22, 738 73, 813 9, 550 414, 649 48, 554 55, 920 27, 578 64, 774	73, 184 40, 220 48, 011 17, 238 13, 528 4, 684 355, 046 23, 473 32, 142 19, 766 38, 877	713,061 338,328 312,320 49,107 3,569,266 420,326 630,367 411,060	100,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 17,500 200,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	15,000 25,000 10,000 10,000 7,000 250,000	7,983 12,558 3,495 8,492 359 7,610 9,481	100,000 49,200 12,500 49,200 25,000 193,850 20,000 73,900 49,400	1, 174, 487 694, 698 613, 006 214, 049 243, 830 19, 448 2, 907, 251 300, 415 447, 101 251, 660	1,000	30, 234 15, 040 11, 539 4, 800 9, 554 430 4, 980 5, 019 10, 488	10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17
34, 921 96, 790 71, 465	19, 362 31, 845 22, 782	383,751 $968,770$	100,000 165,000 50,000	35,000 135,000	13,488	25,000 165,000 21,000	210, 264 451, 938 329, 103			19 20 21
4,519,765 1,209,898	2,674,264 508,247	$22,078,640 \ 4,657,329$	2,000,000 400,000	1,000,000 100,000	134, 412 54, 988	348, 050 50, 000	$11,075,132 \ 3,072,106$	356, 871	7, 164, 175 980, 235	25
1,796,816	535, 122	6,669,818	750,000	150,000	70,885		4, 396, 410	i	1,017,954	1
4,896,409	1,682,263	19,718,129	2,000,000	500,000	293, 592	1 '		1	5, 454, 795	1
29, 399 11, 664 145, 323 96, 579 99, 330 132, 610 407, 550 967, 133	252 12, 071 81, 382 69, 325 60, 750 56, 965 263, 322 231, 447	1,345,801  1,107,227  3,679,598  5,320,988	25,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 300,000 500,000	100,000 20,000 40,000 20,000 200,000 100,000	11,856 20,000 11,060 16,919 38,776 87,278	300,000 369,700	2, 103, 155 3, 420, 119	141,549 1,000	842,892	32
445, 308	161,879		600,000		119, 465	· .				
1,189,812 268,168 213,491 38,338 48,413 61,978 85,299 829,686 13,055 86,296 78,858	320, 797 104, 963 100, 159 17, 991 31, 058 45, 770 41, 315 344, 116 5, 329 38, 047 52, 738	1, 185, 808 276, 254 614, 711 775, 357 536, 502	800,000 100,000 100,000 30,000 50,000 50,000 200,000 25,000 50,000 100,000	50,000 5,500 50,000 30,000 25,000 200,000 23,925 12,500	159,550 47,949 27,886 8,015 12,043 14,343 3,156 178,569 4,450	50,000 10,000 49,000 13,725 35,000 144,300	4, 162, 824 1, 352, 176 951, 597 222, 739 453, 668 658, 769 423, 093 3, 056, 709 44, 852 488, 583 735, 884	25,000	784,004 7,185 6,325 3,520 252 49,814 264	35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 42 44 44
72, 977 77, 598 48, 600 44, 249 107, 968 357, 864 154, 390 168, 940 189, 988 131, 021	24, 967 26, 224 86, 696 21, 576 113, 347 65, 964 73, 971 105, 030	408,522 133,160 1,258,499 317,333 1,319,445 1,321,818 1,581,819	500,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 100,000 100,000	80,000 8,000 50,000 70,000 100,000 105,000 100,000	24, 620 2, 669 52, 275 21, 020 44, 893 31, 617 6, 812	50'000	313,564 36,164 918,954 259,692 1,094,825 1,059,151 1,059,527 1,468,880 1,055,729 589,943 984,438 1,780,073	50,000 25,000 1,000	264 3,035 22,000 4,363 145,018 33,500 20,000 5,757 14,147 88,282 71,328	460 477 488 499 500 511 522 533 544 555 560 577
265,010 359,356 25,773 27,992 104,072 152,026 45,615 306,418 199,587 91,508	62, 414 57, 398 60, 386 109, 073 21, 830 24, 763 59, 218 57, 590 17, 376 118, 024 51, 054 43, 085	1, 928, 400 1, 385, 622 877, 315 1, 236, 396 2, 232, 864 598, 539 420, 145 927, 781 959, 337 356, 698 2, 147, 090 1, 012, 586 836, 697	100,000 100,000 75,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 150,000 100,000	100,000 30,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 20,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	52, 473 5, 461 18, 041 9, 432 458 56, 860 16, 211 32, 564	100,000 99,963 24,797 75,000 25,000 45,000 145,550 100,000	1, 468, 880 1, 055, 729 589, 943 984, 438 1, 780, 073 324, 941 214, 026 763, 097 763, 686 248, 534 1, 687, 058 763, 211 579, 133	22, 636 1, 000	71, 328 662 1, 643 11, 222 2, 706 34, 986 7, 167	61 62 63 64

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES MICHIGAN—Continued.

				R	Resources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2	Menominee, First Menominee, Lumber-	Augustus Spies Wm. Holmes		\$821,340 479,802	\$250,000 103,000	\$288,436 18,010
3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 12 22 24 25 26 27 28 28 38 32	mens. Monroe, First Morenci, First Munising, First Muskegon, Hackley Muskegon, Lumbermans. Muskegon, Lumbermans. Muskegon, Union Negaunee, First Ontonagon, First Petoskey, First Petoskey, First Petoskey, First Petoskey, First Petoskey, First Reed City, First Reed City, First Reed City, First Rochester, First Rochester, First Rochester, First Saginaw, Second Saginaw, Second Saginaw, Commercial. St. Johns, St. Johns. St. Joseph, Commercial. St. Joseph, Commercial. St. Jupace, First St. Johns, St. Johns. St. Joseph, Commercial. St. Jupace, First Traverse City, First. Traverse City, First. Traverse City, First. Union City, Union City, Vassar, Vassar.	Wm. G. Mather. Thomas Hume. A. V. Mann.  Mathew Wilson. A. Maitland. F. A. Janson. C. Meilleur. H. M. Olney. Wm. L. Curtis. H. G. Barnum. C. H. Winchester. J. W. Parkhurst. W. F. Doolittle. John C. Day. L. Stannard. John Smith, jr. Geo. B. Morley. J. F. Brand. O. W. Johnson. John C. Hicks. J. M. Ball. Otto Fowle. L. E. White. Gardner Powell. John T. Beadle. D. D. Buell. J. W. McCausey. Frank Hellerick.	A. V. Foster S. Sherman Collins. Geo. A. Abbott. C. C. Billinghurst. John W. Wilson. T. C. Yates. D. A. Stewart.  E. F. Parks Chalmers Curtis. T. A. Goulden. C. L. Truesdell. L. G. Hammond W. C. Whitney. M. H. Hoselswerdt. Chas. F. Smith. S. A. Reade. Edward W. Glynn. A. W. Field. E. H. Hotchkiss. R. C. Dexter A. N. Reece. Edward H. Mead H. L. Anthony. N. W. Garrison. Leon F. Titus. H. T. Carpenter. J. S. Nesbitt. Geo. D. Clarke.	175, 367 297, 467, 780, 053 791, 775 469, 482 941, 195 278, 421 150, 826 631, 567 940, 527 129, 694 459, 506 82, 163 123, 873 90, 113 118, 775 2, 974, 060 439, 353 196, 941 194, 936 365, 164 203, 364 266, 775 495, 207 171, 002 218, 052 218, 052 218, 052 218, 052	52, 000 25, 293 60, 100 76, 000 100, 000 61, 350 101, 000 25, 262 25, 000 105, 439 190, 000 22, 500 50, 000 27, 018 25, 733 25, 000 103, 671 112, 500 150, 000 103, 671 12, 500 151, 390 100, 000 17, 750 51, 850 106, 021 150, 767 52, 660 6, 523	261, 323 215, 550 53, 687, 78, 765 67, 136 26, 333 193, 318, 117, 854 3, 350 10, 500 11, 963 38, 475 35, 050 475, 039 132, 818 83, 466 91, 686 91, 132, 138 65, 926 171, 216 113, 038 64, 237 152, 760 27, 300 53, 468 111, 500
33 34	Yale, First Ypsilanti, First	A. E. Sleeper D. L. Quirk		236, 852 632, 351	41,900 33,500	8,650 <b>393</b> ,890

## MINNESOTA.

_	·					
35	Ada, First	C. M. Sprague	C. J. Lofgren	\$248,339	\$25,000	\$33,647
36	Adams, First			140,905	25, 900	13,660
37	Adrian, First				36, 366	2,915
38	Adrian, National	Jas. R. Jones	Jno. R. Jones	34,742	26,003	8,000
39	Aitkin, First	William Davidson.			25,850	40,980
40	Albert Lea, First	C. B. Kellar	A. Christopherson		152,600	140,002
41	Albert Lea, Citizens	Edward Olson	C. L. Swenson		51,500	20, 783
42	Alden, First	W. H. Walker	Ralph O. Olson		31,200	8,478
43	Alexandria, First	C. J. Gunderson	P. O. Unumb	287, 481	15,000	51,243
44	Alexandria, Farmers	Tollef Jacobson	Andrew Jacobson	262,526	75,000	83, 465
45	Anoka, Anoka				12,500	39, 963
46	Appleton, First				6,390	6,789
47	Argyle, First	N. S. Hegnes	Geo. G. Keup		26, 400	20, 371
48	Austin, First	O. W. Shaw	N. F. Banfield	644, 479	101,000	104, 828
49	Austin, Austin	C. H. Ross	P. D. Beaulieu	164, 735	51,050	57, 773
50	Austin, Citizens	H. W. Hurlbut	B. J. Morey	106, 563	50,000	20,326
51	Bagley, First	A. D. Stephens	A. Kaiser	91,186	25,650	28,117
52	Balaton, First	Geo. A. Tate	N. H. Olson	118, 998	25, 500	7,567
53	Barnesville, First	F. E. Kenaston	Charles R. Oliver	241,086	12,500	11,568
54	Barnesville, Barnes-	E. B. Hawver	M. D. Hawver	44, 442	6,828	10, 099[
	ville.				´	· 1
55	Battle Lake, First	Chas. Keith	K. C. Hansen	71,978	25,329	10,905
56	Beardsley, First	W. F. O'Neill	G. J. Mack	129, 298	25,910	4,095
57	Beaver, First	Chas. Shade	M. O. Page	97, 893	6, 447	7,086
58	Belleplaine, First	F. H. Wellcome	A. S. Meyer	81,233	12,750	7,049
59	Bemidji, First	F. P. Sheldon	R. H. Schumaker	339,490	25,000	47, 477
60	Bemidji, Lumbermen's.	A. P. White	W. L. Brooks	156, 290	20,000	31,921
61	Benson, First	L. R. Aldrich	F. C. Thornton	129,371	26,679	25,061
62	Bertha, First	F. B. Coon	J. C. Miller	72,128		14,376
63	Biwabik, First	F. B. Myers	E. J. Simons	79,869		45,749
64	Blackduck, First	F. P. Sheldon	E. P. Rice	79,241	6,500	41,302
65	Biwabik, First. Blackduck, First. Blooming Prairie, First.	J. C. Brainard	! Sam A. Rask	141,732	10,400	14,800

# MICHIGAN—Continued.

Resor	urces.				Li	abilities.				Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circulation.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$152,728 96,643	\$60,566 25,542	\$1,573,070 722,999	\$200,000 100,000			\$200,000 100,000	\$1,086,860 439,287	\$25, 193	\$13,626 9,995	
64,564 32,287 38,320 182,369 176,809	12,761 30,019 77,282	264, 781 478, 306 1, 377, 027	25,000 60,000 100,000	16,500 9,000 50,000	2,388 3,644 64,459	25,000 50,000	461, 416 190, 856 350, 681 1, 075, 071 1, 074, 982		5,037 4,981	4 5 6
45, 124 100, 122 50, 259 39, 379 23, 728 151, 932 328, 827 25, 201 56, 340 14, 180 32, 704 14, 741 1,068, 319 76, 813 129, 222 36, 901 220, 836 121, 215 68, 173 23, 908 77, 002 40, 034 53, 419 911, 425	5, 138 9, 261 11, 617 9, 200 289, 691 43, 986 46, 758 24, 100 31, 766 55, 344 19, 380 26, 475 53, 052 17, 061 124, 296	1, 296, 432 477, 461 261, 840 489, 655 1, 057, 779 1, 811, 569 185, 583 603, 589 147, 249 185, 326 197, 909 203, 776 5, 387, 109 1, 059, 654 711, 299 364, 628 564, 794 812, 939 421, 648 433, 245 881, 042 306, 164 401, 895	100, 0000 50, 000 100, 000 100, 000 150, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000	70,000 20,000 12,500 20,000 65,000 10,000 1,000 5,000 7,000 10,000 20,000 15,000 20,000 15,000 20,000 15,000 10,000 10,000	4, 502 5, 680 502 9, 667 2, 380 39, 164 20, 298 1, 792 1, 266 155 10, 237 6, 803 9, 311 4, 912 2, 4, 63 8, 663 8, 863 8, 868	100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000 149, 995 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000 12, 500 15, 000 70, 000 16, 500	1,012,742 349,970 190,183 334,407 817,567 1,299,138 82,785 491,797 94,985 105,170 134,985 148,700 3,488,375 687,678 612,843 260,572 442,931 571,628	1,000 39,441 75,000 1,000	8, 183 1, 811	9 10 111 122 133 144 155 16 177 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26
31, 425 104, 650	17, 446	336, 273	40,000	5, 250	2,703	40,000 33,500	248, 320 1, 008, 470		388	33

#### MINNESOTA.

								1	-
\$22,901	<b>\$1</b> 4,880	\$344,767	\$25,000	\$10,000	\$15, 164	\$25,000	\$268,461	. \$1,143 3	35
20,640	6,050	207, 155	25,000	4,000		25,000	150, 146	3,000 3	₹ĕ
48,509	8, 135	218,830	35,000	2,000		35,000	143,370 25,824	]	37
6,383	1,553	76,681	25,000	850	7	25,000	25, 824		38
50, 162	12,804	263,891	25,000	5,000			206.776		39
170,840	32,446	1,018,214	100,000	50,000	4,713		709.842 \$1.00	0 = 52.659 4	10
47,024	36,867	550, 257	50,000	10,000	561	50,000	435, 808 249, 913	. 3,890 4	41
41,901	15, 164		30,000	6,000	1,272	30,000	$249,913 \dots$	. 11,319 4	12
43, 359	20, 320	417, 403	60,000	20,000		15,000	318, 354		13
27,843	23,648	472,482	75,000	10,000	3,603	49, 400	301,754	. 32,727 4	14
70,048	35,275	587,539	50,000	11,000		12,500	514, 041	.	15
57, 497	12,038	206, 161	25,000	700	<b>-</b>	6,250	174, 211		16
8, 136	11,095	192,968	25,000	5,000		25, 000	118, 296	. 19,672 4	17
176, 573	49,082	1,075,962	<b>100</b> , 000	50,000	51,266 502	98, 900	724,571 1,00	0 $50,225$ 4	18
27, 484	13,501	314,547	50,000	10,000	502	50,000	189, 168 101, 507	. 14,874 4	19
23,572	14,000	214,461	50,000	. <b></b>	1,822	50,000	101, 507	. 11,133 5	Ю
18, 929	8,462	172,344	25,000	5,000	1,246	25,000	114, 446	1,652 5	1
16,852	8,028	176,848	25,000	2,250		25,000	114, 446 124, 096	.]	$^{2}$
13, 769	18,957	297,880	50,000	10,000		12,500	207, 778	. 17, 605   5	53
1,281	2,540	65,190	25,000	2,500	2,450	6, 250	23,990	5,000 5	4
1 1			1		! 1		1	1 1	
9,033	6,187	123,432	25,000	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	57	24,400	73,977	.]	55
12,510	5,803	<b>177,620</b>	25,000	. <b></b>		25,000	127,619	.  5	6
16,825	6,680	134,931	25,000			6,250	103,687		7
6,143	6,420	113,595	25,000	500	2,251	12,250	73,594 390,417		8
58,413	24,305	494,685	50,000	10,000	2,100	25,000	390,417	.] 17,168 5	9
92,300	13,264	313,775	25,000	10,000	3,951	20,000	234.892	.1 - 19.932!6	50
9,107	10,904	201,122	25,000	5,000		24,200	144,216 1,00 84,977	0 1,706 6	1
17,466	5,656	135,677	25,000	700		25,000	84,977	. 6	$^{2}$
31,417	14,911	184,446				12,500	146 501	1 16	:2
10,374	7,363	144,780	25,000	1,000	905	6,200	111,678		4
36,448	9,396	212,776	25,000	5,000	211	10,000	172,565	.J	5

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES MINNESOTA—Continued.

-				R	lesources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Blue Earth, First	W. E. C. Ross Geo. D. McArthur. L. G. Moyer. H. R. Elliott G. D. La Bar Fred E. Kenaston John H. Ehlert	A. C. Buswell F. H. Davis N. A. Ronning P. J. Engberg F. A. Farran F. W. Johnson F. F. Hanson	\$196, 473 234, 368 80, 524 119, 832 564, 743 276, 113 97, 541	\$11,606 51,648 6,550 25,900 40,000 12,500 6,429	\$16,765 17,499 6,744 7,539 138,984 22,829 11,848
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15	Bricelyn, First Browerville, First Brown Valley, First Caledonia, First Campbell, First Campbell, First Canby, First Canby, National, Citizens	P. M. Joice. Wm. E. Lee F. H. Wellcome O. E. Burtness. Hans Engberg. F. E. Kenaston John Swenson P. C. Scott	O. M. Kasberg Henry Lee. O. Gunderson T. A. Beddow A. B. Hallin. Julius Schendel Julius E. Vanstrom P. O. Shennum	73, 189 101, 451 111, 028 218, 437 224, 899 81, 008 70, 978 160, 869	26,000 25,750 6,800 12,500 30,000 6,250 25,510 13,125	11, 632 8, 614 6, 000 1, 780 52, 187 1, 829 3, 524 13, 014
16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 36 37 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38	Cannon Falls, Farmers and Merchants. Carlton, First. Cass Lake, First. Ceylon, First. Chaska, First. Chaska, First. Chatfield, First. Chokio, First. Clinteld, First. Clinteld, First. Clinteld, First. Cloquet, First. Colouet, First. Colouet, First. Cottonwood, First. Cottonwood, First. Crookston, First. Crookston, First. Deer Creek, First. Deer Creek, First. Deer Creek, First. Detroit, First. Detroit, First. Detroit, First. Doty Germants. Dodge Center, First. Dodge Center, Farmers. Dudth, First.	J. W. Wheeler. A. D. Stephens. G. O. Brohough. James A. Brown. F. P. Sheldon. A. F. Anundsen E. G. Holmes. J. W. Cooper. M. D. Williams. A. L. Ordean.	Fred V. Stein. G. E. O'Connor. Chas. Catlin. C. T. Mix. V. L. McGregor. Peter Bergh. A. D. Baker. S. J. Moran. L. F. Bullis. W. J. Morrow. C. M. Cooper. H. R. Whitney. John H. Dight.	92, 884 152, 314 57, 881 88, 414 298, 808 160, 673 42, 712 94, 124 120, 685 672, 797 113, 715 149, 196 196, 196 196, 196 196, 196 196, 196 230, 874 230, 874 239, 734 111, 523 91, 586 6, 104, 047	10, 800  10, 000 25, 058 25, 750 25, 792 26, 000 19, 900 19, 500 10, 364 25, 000 25, 920 78, 500 30, 000 25, 920 54, 239 25, 765 20, 800 650, 000	593,810
41 42 43 44 45 46 47 50 51 55 56 57 58 59 60 61	Duluth, American Exchange, Duluth, City, Duluth, Northern, Dunnell, First. Eagle Bend, First. East Grand Forks, First Elbow Lake, First. Elk River, First. Ellsworth, First. Elly, First. Emmons, First. Eveleth, First. Eveleth, Miners Eyota, First. Fairmont, First. Fairmont, Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont. Fairmont.	Wm. E. Lee. E. Arneson W. K. Barnes. W. H. Houlton James Porter G. A. Taylor J. Sellwood H. H. Emmons Geo. A. Whitman W. J. Smith C. P. Russell C. H. Little F. E. Wade A. L. Ward C. D. Wright J. S. Ulland	W. I. Prince J. W. Lyder, jr. G. W. Gruwell O. M. Lofgren G. R. Jacobi W. E. Landeene Russel A. Calef. C. A. Bird A. M. Schancke. T. B. Brockway. N. H. Rasmussen R. M. Cornwell C. B. Hall F. H. Russell Fred K. Porter David S. Wade A. W. Gamble S. F. Donaldson E. A. Jewett F. J. Evans Wm. H. Lord.	2, 218, 789 712, 926 69, 450 79, 104 251, 803 134, 570 85, 589 116, 039 95, 119 206, 347 130, 315 290, 003 212, 460 56, 930 266, 568 52, 683 353, 859 495, 107 510, 690 434, 829	345,000 153,200 16,685 25,906 37,500 20,400 20,474 16,428 25,791 13,164 25,500 25,000 12,500 25,000 78,050 78,050 73,000	63, 277 15, 422 6, 250 6, 884 24, 500 11, 948 14, 429 10, 596 7, 870 7, 700 25, 557 35, 815 10, 011 36, 146 11, 078 60, 108
62 63 64 65 66 67 68	Fosston, First Frazee, First Fulda, First Gilbert, First Glencoe, First Glenwood, First	J. A. Nichols John S. Tolversen.	Lewis Lohn L. W. Oberhauser. T. P. Downey	211, 267 130, 011 143, 660	30,660 30,000	19,631 30,268 22,500 9,014 23,334

Reso	urces.					Liabilitie	s.			
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$25,220 37,612 7,626 10,405 207,292 43,243 14,769	\$13,276 15,798 7,895 4,218 61,049 16,758 10,083	1,014,000	\$25,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 25,000	\$5,000 8,500 1,000 800 50,000 20,000 2,000	\$1,715 1,768 5,714	\$10,750 50,000 6,250 24,400 40,000 12,500 6,250	\$221,885 245,710 74,589 106,153 860,354 272,558 106,969		\$703 1,000 2,500 9,774 6,000 16,385 451	2 3 4 5 6 7
2,831 17,779 10,319 18,943 36,278 28,169 7,874 25,176		116,016 158,884 145,348 264,284 362,547 122,333 113,481	25,000 25,000 25,000	2,600 4,000 2,000 6,000 4,500 5,000 4,000 5,000	1,024 1,649 918 1,012	25,000 25,000 6,500 12,500 30,000 6,250 25,000 12,500	63,327 103,857 110,163 219,866 297,038 83,055 59,481 156,073		3,028	8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15
48,464 6,989 29,889 13,803 21,956 46,273 79,453 10,438 12,479 17,428 133,339 22,807 89,034 23,727 111,273 81,708 19,206 11,637 12,973 33,291 39,842 32,168 12,464 4,220,222 5,327,536	6,653 12,052 4,250 6,409 27,836 48,709 5,755 4,722 7,692 48,709 16,440 14,509 59,070 37,322 9,470 4,947 4,209	165, 148 248, 349 108, 907 148, 876 423, 595 321, 024 90, 991 134, 944 162, 765 319, 470 281, 334 1, 170, 380 828, 485 210, 769 110, 208 126, 579 400, 146 439, 283 102, 883	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	5,0000 10,000 1,000 1,000 15,000 15,000 20,495 1,850 20,000 1,700 30,000 30,000 6,000 1,500 10,000 11,500 10,000 11,500 10,000 12,500	744 701 1,541 3,777 348 2,205 4,326 2,857 2,633 365 773 1,674 1,050	24,500 112,500 18,750 15,000 10,000 99,000 10,000 23,600 75,000 75,000 29,700 25,000 6,500 50,000 25,000	123, 166 186, 202 52, 377, 478 331, 250 274, 749 44, 398 87, 594 122, 062 832, 364 108, 617, 258, 013 224, 334 835, 158 541, 809 145, 077, 58, 043 92, 363 279, 937 312, 793 142, 109	\$1,000 24,735 1,000 1,000	5,456 26,304 5,500 5,475 13,318 2,000 134,225 79,308 11,944 5,219 1,141,353 425,989 472,741	17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38
764, 362 92, 241 8, 105 8, 482 12, 569 27, 552 26, 303 11, 149 92, 562 12, 725 113, 976 96, 415 7, 599 41, 976 13, 778 60, 316	314, 984 38, 544 2, 931 4, 073 20, 649 7, 649 7, 937 5, 159 3, 398 32, 180 8, 238 35, 155 31, 724 3, 715 19, 104 3, 921 26, 304	3, 706, 412 1, 012, 333 103, 421 124, 449 367, 581 187, 091 155, 981 174, 525 143, 327 351, 953 180, 778 489, 691 388, 914 103, 225 415, 194 107, 300 578, 637	500, 000 250, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 75, 000	100,00000 30,0000 2,2500 5,000 10,0000 1,300 2,500 4,5000 12,0000 12,0000 15,000 10,000 20,000	69, 944 2, 960 1, 658 984 984 3, 536 707 3, 836 1, 376 4, 959 2, 806 4, 268 6, 817	315, 000 150, 000 16, 000 37, 500 20, 000 16, 250 25, 000 12, 500 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000	539, 309 51, 013 68, 414 268, 683 108, 254 110, 253 127, 239 74, 122 278, 119 123, 402 404, 734 336, 608 48, 235 304, 447 57, 210 408, 488 518, 961 546, 424	1,000	14, 001 14, 001 5, 883 19, 409 24, 883 30, 892	42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60
14, 220 54, 948 24, 082 15, 212 10, 285 137, 563 32, 346 11, 785	5, 527 15, 966 16, 707 9, 892 9, 801	163, 327 332, 472 231, 068 216, 634 85, 381 428, 695	25, 000 30, 000 30, 000 25, 000	2,000 2,900 6,000 5,000	1	25,000 30,000 19,300 25,000	107, 093 269, 572 163, 734 161, 635 47, 381 312, 432 173, 950 194, 002		10, 865 9, 615	61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68

# Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities MINNESOTA—Continued

#### Resources Other Location and name of hands President. Cashier. Loans, dis-United hank invoct\_ counts, and States mente overdrafts. bonds. and real estate \$148,770 113,780 124,279 262,092 \$19,404 9,504 63,916 14,763 15,255 \$25,000 26,000 25,000 25,250 J. A. McRae..... G. A. Wright..... C. E. Aiken.... O. H. Sorlien..... Will Wilke...... J. H. Bradish..... 55, 497 176, 254 120, 782 41, 677 26,000 25, 736 6, 500 Hallock, First...... Halstad, First..... 8,953 J. H. Bradish J. O. Lyngstad A. F. McKellar W. J. Browne, jr P. M. Oistad 5,310 H. Thorson I. S. Large F. E. Frisbee E. L. Tullefson Geo. W. Gardner F. H. Wellcome John Swenson 26, 127 26, 300 6,741 9,500 Hancock, First..... Hancock, Hancock.... Hancock, Finds. Harmony, First. Hastings, First. Hawley, First. Hendricks, First. Hendricks, Farmers Henning, First. Herman, First. Herman, First. Herman, First. Herman, First. Herman, First. Horman, Ho 134, 132 96,938 20,698 8,650 10 402, 404 128, 083 115,727 4,550 12,019 2,948 20,000 īĭ 6,774 25,000 12 136, 169 22, 002 73, 155 99, 612 162, 661 327, 244 192, 245 88, 962 93, 441 78, 891 187, 779 120, 612 13 6,650 14 25,500 25,00018,245 3,79115 16 35,500 51,500 27,542 236,863 17 18 25,733 6,500 $15,878 \ 32,269$ 19 20 21 12,500 25,730 6,498 7,498C. E. Dinenart John Swenson... Geo. R. Moore J. W. Cowing H. G. Anderson... E. W. Davies T. S. Slingerland... 22 35,000 25,600 21,971 12,687 23 24 15,200 6,000 25 157,942 31,500 $\frac{26}{26}$ 143,648 25,000 12,500 12,50027 173,247 128,79419,553 9,943 Hans Lavesson.... Chas. E. Layesson... 28 Wm. Gile..... 97,636 8,664 W. F. Mann.... 6,650 29 Citizens · Citizens. Lake Crystal, First Lakefield, First Lakefield, First Lake Park, First Lamberton, First Leroy, First Le Sueur, First Le Sueur Center, First Ltythfield, First 167,588 G. Gutterson..... Jas. Thomas..... 16,500 30 J. C. Caldwell..... C. E. Bjorge..... Wilson C. Brown... A. J. Nestrud..... O. C. Hage. 162,987 108,715 26,256 26,240 23, 515 11, 380 31 39 25, 447 25, 000 33 Geo. J. Grimm.... 153,981 10,042 Geo. J. Grimm. W. M. Frank. H. F. Weis. W. H. Jaeger. A. W. Kron. J. K. Martin. John Wetzel. C. Hambrecht . . . . 106,021 18,806 34 E. L. Welch E. L. Patterson P. E. Hanson 35 108,693 6,760 19,501 57,348 442,254 254,901 17,480 33,124 31,403 6,550 36 Litchfield, First.....Little Falls, First.....Little Falls, German-37 52,10050,000 38,046 A. R. Davidson.... C. A. Weverhaeuser 38 435, 508 14,439 American. Long Prairie, First.... Long Prairie, Peoples... Albert Rhoda..... Chas. Koonze.... 95,913 10.398 9.19940 M. C. Tifft...... A, D. La Due..... 13,025 40,400 6,437 Jno. J. Reichert.... 91,529 625,236 2,343 23,594 $\overline{41}$ Luverne, First..... Luverne, Farmers.... Luverne, National..... Wm. Jacobson, jr... 42 B. E. Schuck..... 166,470 127,057 $8,631 \\ 8,743$ A. Ross..... 43 P. O. Skyberg.... A. H. Anderson... E. L. Tollefson... C. S. Christensen, sr. 6,578 10,000 25,755 Fred B. Burley.... 44 F. M. Beach. A. L. Tollefson. C. T. Dahl. C. M. Berg. 135,255 20,000 45 7,502 4,305 140,593 46 Madelia, First. McIntosh, First. Madison, First. 25,444 25,42295,103 47 W. F. Reickhoff... 80,954 6,203 16,834 48 M. A. Stemsrud... H. S. Frazer... W. D. Willard... J. R. Swann..... 25,572 135,987 49 Henry Birkett.... 62,696 949,289 12,961 5,621 179,213 50 G. M. Palmer..... 37,500 105,100 51 C. L. Oleson J. G. Tegner.... 430,177 49,913 52 Mankato, National Citi-Lorin Cray..... F. K. Meagher.... 708,970 77,500 164,983 53 zens. zens. Mapleton, First. Marshall, First. Marshall, First. Marshall, Lyon County. Melrose, First. Milaca, First. Minneapolis, First. Minneapolis, Metropoli-C. W. Borehert.... 93,402 22,880 12,836 Eugene Hadley . . . . 54 H. M. Langland... Chas. B. Tyler.... W. J. Bohmer.... M. W. Harden.... F. W. Sicklers.... J. H. Welle.... 310,861 216,068 $12,900 \\ 12,984$ $\frac{32,009}{19,257}$ 55 56 195,959 6,362 3,136 57 Charles Keith.... 104,933 25,857 11,708 58 F. M. Prince..... V. H. Van Slyke.. 13,025,284 583,784 1,250,000 1,702,320 59 55,700 3,941 60 tan. J. D. Utendorfer... Minneapolis, Minnesota. A. D. Clarke . . . 736,719 205,620 9,501 61 1,078,065 Minneapolis, North-Wm. H. Dun-Frank E. Holton ... 18,907,081 1,472,000 62 woody. western. N. O. Werner... Knute Ekman.... 783,208 50,681 5,500 Minneapolis, Scandina-63 vian. Minneapolis, Security... Minneota, First.... Minneota, Farmers and 12,669,568 149,516 328,773 451,000 64 F. A. Chamberlain. J. S. Pomeroy..... John Swenson.... 30,000 5,092 65 W. A. Crowe..... H. J. Tillemans... 195,092 26,050 12,740 66 Merchants. Minnesota Lake, First... Peter Kremer..... O. H. Schroeder... 163.52626,000 9.788

										_
Resou	irces.				I	Liabilities	•			
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$30,603 11,039 27,925 35,796 8,911 23,736 10,734 16,528 27,923 26,217 156,106	1,583 12,571 17,895 4,877 13,230 6,607	$\begin{array}{c} 253,691 \\ 355,796 \\ 110,540 \\ 247,909 \\ \end{array}$	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	2,500 5,000 1,600 1,375 7,000 2,000	\$132 1,407 681 6,736 554	\$25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 20,000	\$163, 831 97, 274 212, 484 304, 197 58, 445 115, 882 45, 456 152, 615 112, 633		\$10,080 12,000 39 5,000 2,140 1,806 7,525 2,000 27,728 3,000 5,029	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9
15,641 9,676 17,771 8,348 28,297 171,628 47,096 32,897 13,819	8,864 1,974 4,515 4,203 10,940 55,388 15,490 7,086 6,934	157, 651 197, 696 43, 250 139, 186 140, 954 264, 940 842, 623 296, 442 167, 710 133, 192	50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 35, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000	25,000 2,000 5,000 2,500 2,200 8,500 10,000 5,500 5,000	247 92 25, 316 856 76 3, 738 2, 249 1, 526 4 4 759 191 4, 973 230	20,000 19,200 6,500 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 12,500	113,715 123,294 137,696 11,673 86,686 79,715 174,013 728,885 211,553 129,679 90,691		5,000 9,040 12,429 2,140	11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21
18, 852 24, 369 15, 008 10, 706 28, 846 58, 860 12, 300 11, 087 26, 410	5,045 9,029 8,546 13,611 9,022 14,284 7,980 5,360	278, 145 182, 453 228, 958 212, 516 278, 444 171, 517 129, 397	25,000 35,000 40,000 30,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	8.000	741	25,000 35,000 25,000 30,000 25,000 12,500 12,500 6,250	83,018 196,343 107,432 165,199 155,327 173,243 126,790 92,397 178,554		1,806 7,525 2,000 27,728 3,000 5,029	22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29
18, 611 25, 072 13, 428 19, 170 26, 896 15, 094 33, 200 60, 802 115, 979	9,524 8,862 9,102 7,047 7,842 3,014 28,335 17,300 32,163	240, 893 180, 271 212, 000 176, 044 169, 692 99, 486 589, 013 424, 412 636, 135	26,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000	6,500 3,500 10,000 5,000 5,000 2,500 10,000	1,576 1,877 861 1,055 2,077	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 6,500 6,250 50,000	181,820 126,771 150,125 120,186 132,138 63,659 446,702 306,983 536,148		32, 313 6, 997	31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38
14,732 17,712 61,845 57,411 8,888 35,703 64,842 11,081 34,951 28,089 13,359 211,420 70,666	7,875 37,208 12,184 5,796 10,303 12,381 6,244 4,489 11,584 4,484 67,912	157,062 $211,261$ $251,073$ $142,179$ $152,019$ $218,069$	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	4,500 35,000 12,500 2,000 5,000 2,000 5,000 2,000 2,000 75,000	977 4,284 1,892 834 1,661 929 1,162 953 891 1,943	39,500 5,950 6,250 10,000 21,500 25,000 25,000 12,500	95,504 85,239 593,577 205,791 122,069 158,753 201,723 89,016 97,066 160,590 57,679 1,081,077 325,303		4,268 15,922 911 10,847 1,421 1,587 123,247 13,769	40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52
122,751					1,882		655,495	\$1,000	219,673	53
20,021 217,881 37,246 26,055 29,853 7,527,052 207,004	6,641 27,428 16,043 11,527 5,796 1,707,312 34,892	155,780 601,079 301,598 243,039 178,147 25,211,968 885,321	$\begin{array}{c} 25,000\\ 50,000\\ 50,000\\ 25,000\\ 25,000\\ 2,000,000\\ 200,000\end{array}$	1,750 10,000 10,000 5,000 2,000,000 30,000	16,000 370 736 173,054 4,218	22,000 12,500 12,500 6,250 25,000 879,802 55,000	107,996 512,581 228,728 206,764 127,411 12,657,510 578,874	164,609	7,336,990 17,229	54 55 56 57 58 59 60
212,546 7,067,515							579,953 15,447,716		264,147 $10,202,256$	
328,253	126,566	1,294,208	250,000		1,970	50,000	827,091		165,147	63
5,413,563 26,569 22,168	10,672	$21,144,852 \ 221,849 \ 268,386$	1,000,000 $30,000$ $25,000$	1,200,000 6,000 3,000	7,016	30,000			5,978,684	64 65 66
7,070	1		4	1		25,000	1		14,044	67

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Minnesota Lake, Farm-	W. H. Willson	H. A. Zabel	\$35,875	<b>\$</b> 6,921	<b>\$</b> 6,595
2	ers. Montevideo, First	C. J. Thompson	John O. Anderson	265,523	31,325	8,046
3	Moorhead, First	Lew A. Huntoon	A. H. Costain	265,523 418,955 357,547	31,325 $12,500$	44,136
4 5	Moorhead, Moorhead	P. H. Lamb Chas. Keith	J. Mallow, jr	357,547	35,000	82,058 $26,752$
6	Mora, First Morris, Morris	John Grove	Geo. H. Newbert F. R. Putnam	142,542 95,011	$25,000 \\ 6,250$	$\frac{26,732}{16,792}$
7	Motley, First	Isaac Hazlett	F. R. Putnam S. W. Jacobs	[ 66,368	6,250 25,900	14,375
8	Mountain Lake, First	John J. Rupp	C. C. Mertens	46,648	7,2611	2.581
10	New Prague, First	F. H. Wellcome J. C. Nutting	Jas. T. Topka G. M. Phillips	116,804 580,858	6,800 76,000	2,000 36,230
11	Northfield, First Northfield, Northfield	J. G. Schmidt	S. A. Netland	512,284	101,000	33,000
12	Olivia, Peoples First	C. A. Heins	E. G. Heins	231,846	6,344	5,267
13	Ortonville, First	P. Clarke	John Michell	187,100	25,000	8,500
14 15	Orton ville, Citizens Osakis, First	J. Karn Nels M. Evenson	H. D. Kenyon Clyde W. Long	94,734 127,875	$16,240 \\ 26,000$	8,774 4,000
16	Owatonna, First	Geo. R. Kinyon	C. J. Kinyon	292,891	91,750	153,700
17	Owatonna, National Farmers.	L. L. Bennett	G. B. Bennett	399,396	81,000	171,002
18	Parkers Prairie, First	Wm. A. Lancaster	A. J. Campbell	75,571	25,800	5, 443
19 20	Park Rapids, First Pelican Rapids, First	W. M. Traber O. M. Carr	M. C. Schoneberger. M. T. Wiekle	273,880 146,738	51,458 $25,000$	13,000 16,676
21	Porham Frist	J. W. Donohue	R. G. Claydon	67,203	10,765	13,645
22	Pipestone, First	W. C. Briggs	A. C. Walker	178,466	25,264	36,778
23	Plainview, First	M. D. Fuller	Emil A. Boie C. M. Anderson	159,143 167,447	26,432 $25,350$	$8,166 \\ 1,982$
24 25	Preston National	Thos. J. Meighen H. R. Wells	Wm. R. Wells	177,042	25,670	15,651
26	Princeton, First	S. S. Petterson	Jno. F. Petterson	194,072	30,000	5,000
27	Princeton, First	H. J. Dale	J. R. Orth	80,619	6,711	7,741
28 29	Red Wing, First Red Wing, Goodhue County.	J. Henry Cross Jno. H. Rich	Saml. H. Lockin C. J. Sargent	473,303 657,851	103,000 150,000	69,989 129,500
30	Redwood Falls, First	A. C. Burmeister	H. A. Baldwin	156,678	25,193	6,632
31	Renville, First.	H. J. Dale	A. A. Bennett E. F. Cook	132,366 747,194	$\frac{26,000}{30,000}$	12,562 $24,900$
32 33	Rochester Rochester	A. C. Gooding H. M. Norvell	C. C. Storing	398,553	12,500	42,039
34	Rochester, First	E. A. Knowlton	John Hall	556,879	25,000	128, 487
35	Roseau, First	N. Thorson	T. D. Thorson Chas. R. Rhoda	66,119 139,097	$25,250 \\ 13,212$	23,824 $4,255$
36 37	Royaltón, First	A. C. Wilson F. H. Wellcome	G. M. Ericson	103,206	25,585	7,444
38	Rush City, First Rushford, First	Miles Carpenter	L. Tagland	92,847	7,300	9,296
39	Rushmore, First Ruthton, First	Geo. Innes	W. C. Thom S. B. Duea	80,737	6,640	11,140
40 41	Ruthton, First	E. W. Davies T. L. Beiseker	W. E. Spencer	67,986 108,279	12,875 $10,550$	7,882 10,000
42	St. Charles, First. St. Cloud, First. St. Cloud, Merchants	E. F. Moore	W. W. Smith	669,507	25,900	152,346
43	St. Cloud, Merchants	O. H. Havill	A. H. Reinhard	567,933	52,000	85, 236
44	St. James, First St. James, Citizens	Thomas Veltum C. R. Manwaring	Thomas Tonnesson. J. A. Sundt		50, 539 25, 863	$31,130 \\ 10,582$
45 46	St. Paul, First	E. H. Bailey	F. A. Nieuhauser		600,000	1,233,365
47	St. Paul, Second	1 Geo. C. Power	C. H. Buckley	2,542,663	743,000 101,000	91,000
48	St. Paul, American	Ben Baer John R. Mitchell	L. H. Ickler James L. Mitchell	1,069,963	101,000 $520,000$	52,276 $205,245$
49 <b>5</b> 0	St. Paul, Capital St. Paul, Merchants	Kenneth Clark	H. W. Parker	3,077,945 7,205,973 5,089,224	1,000,000	310,000
51	St. Paul, National Ger-	J. W. Lusk	H. von der Weyer	5,089,224	400,000	1,738,568
	man-American.	D 4 D	Em d M. Danahaman	1	15 100	E7 610
52	St. Peter, First Sandstone, First	F. A. Donahower H. P. Webb	Fred M. Donahower	237, 844 69, 891	$15,123 \\ 6,625$	57, 618 11, 948
53 54	Sauk Center, First	C. M. Sprague	F. W. Sprague	276, 155	50,000	30, 192
55	Sauk Center, Merchants.		F. W. Sprague A. F. Strebel	74,097	6,375	20, 395
56	Shakopee, First	Theo. Weiland	! John Thiem	. 181,487	20,100 $26,362$	169, 108
57 58	Sherburn, Sherburn Slayton, First	A. L. Ward	C. E. Landin W. D. White	113,500 154,593	26,656	7,808 $13,012$
59	Sleepy Eye, First	C. D. Grimtn	w.w.smith	. 252,042	25,000	43,700
60	Sleepy Eye, First South St. Paul, Stock Yards.	1	W. E. Briggs		ļ	9, 454
.61	Springfield, First	J. S. Watson F. J. Harris	C. H. Asch Everett Jones		25,750 52,845	10,667 19,355
62 63	Spring Valley, First Staples, First	Isaac Hazlett	J. R. Nims.		25,850	19, 355 20, 383 12, 736 15, 670
64	Staples, City	J. J. Meyer	Geo. E. Harris	. 43.277	26,000	12,736
65	Stephen, First	H. I. Yetter	R. A. Whitney	1 89.074	25,800	15,670
66 67	Stewartville, First	Chas. N. Nelson	Tobias Hogenson R. S. Davis A. J. Lehmicke	1,696,092	25,843 101,000	10,775 239,659
68	Staples, City. Stephen, First. Stewartville, First. Stillwater, First. Stillwater, Lumbermen's.	David Bronson	A. J. Lehmicke	698,331	50,000	89,029
69	Thief, River Falls, First.	Rasmus Oen	C. L. Hansen	. 139,780	26,257	21,354

				-						
Resou	irces.				1	Liabilities				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
<b>\$</b> 7,582	′ 1		\$25,000			, ,	\$28,346			1
28,995 22,838 38,166 3,461 7,900 12,823 13,831	10,270 42,078 28,706 11,497 12,232 3,280 3,280	344,159 540,507 541,477 238,552 138,185 122,747 73,580 147,693	30,000 50,000 60,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	6,500 40,000 45,000 4,650 3,500 1,800	1,233 3,391 5,474 1,133	30,000 12,500 35,000 25,000 6,250 25,000 7,000	276,427 397,545 394,671 182,769 96,090 70,360		\$37,071 1,333 7,348	2 3 4 5 6 7
16, 183 88, 953 85, 641 38, 948 73, 920 12, 428 15, 140 80, 084	5,265 38,483 26,528 16,144 23,199 7,719 7,728 46,066 37,197	820,524 758,453	100,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 60,000	20,000 20,500 10,000 5,000 2,500 25,000	19,453	75,000 100,000 6,250 25,000	110,018 624,608 463,482 264,803 256,173 91,117 128,002 509,084	\$1,000 1,000	\$37,071 1,333 7,348 144 463 54,500 1,084 2,782 19 8,747 2,511	9 11 12 13 14 15 16
73,913 14,525 98,313 49,157 19,043 48,089 15,613 26,880 27,343 9,852 16,026 37,931	4, 921 19, 730 10, 520 4, 815 22, 474 9, 233 6, 576 8, 924 12, 418 5, 218 28, 337	762, 508  126, 260 456, 381 248, 091 115, 468 311, 071 218, 587 228, 235 254, 630 251, 342 117, 772, 560	75,000	2,000 9,000 5,000 10,000 1,000 11,000 1,200 4,500 20,000	2, 621 3, 966 939 561 408 1, 041 1, 020	25,000 50,000 25,000 10,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 6,500	593, 601 74, 264 325, 581 189, 127 79, 029 212, 880 147, 443 160, 788 158, 060 185, 822 84, 923 485, 657	1,000	2,511 19,179 13,195 19,583 6,041 19,329 23,480	18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28
340, 881 29, 283 15, 517 100, 386 47, 135 129, 734 8, 089 11, 328 38, 973 9, 040 10, 768 9, 443 144, 722 91, 255	52, 899 10, 673 12, 490 43, 370 38, 366 52, 915 4, 551 8, 593 6, 128 8, 376 3, 713 3, 713 4, 299 46, 499 46, 499 47, 492 47, 927 199, 373 478, 026	228, 459 198, 935 945, 850 538, 593 893, 015 127, 833 178, 151 155, 992 111, 270 104, 635 146, 801 1, 038, 971 826, 244 277, 731	25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 20, 000 50, 000 20, 000	10,000 5,000 35,000 10,000 50,000 3,753 2,500 1,150 1,500 60,000 11,000	456 112, 435 3, 655 2, 355 2, 409 142 3, 460 112, 353 5, 700 123, 314 29, 960 111, 792 19, 533 40, 457 199, 811	25, 900 25, 900 30, 900 12, 900 23, 400 25, 900 6, 250 10, 900 25, 900 50, 900 25, 900 40, 900 65, 900	163, 270 142, 099 654, 697 462, 938 646, 487 70, 424 131, 433 101, 049 122, 329 784, 840 123, 940 6, 029, 789 1, 171, 173 3, 304, 651 6, 134, 209 6, 134, 209 6, 505, 273	399, 661 373, 881 1,000 25,000	4, 735 1, 838 113, 718 120, 773 5, 465 3, 000 2, 643 56, 780 49, 368 3, 698, 603 153, 254 345, 923 1, 056, 583 4, 243, 556 3, 833, 445	30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51
59,067 11,943 58,252 21,856 62,422 34,255 32,072 63,141 331,837	19,386	108, 861 433, 985 130, 253 451, 404 191, 819 237, 044 408, 448	50,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	25,000 4,000 20,500	1,772 4,301 1,227	6,500 50,000 6,250 20,000	69,089 298,684 93,776 351,349 124,875 179,689 339,097		6,500 6,000 11,944 2,355 13,600	53 54 55 55 57 58 59
21, 136 22, 958 19, 770 15, 606 14, 427 41, 010 308, 644 161, 397	3,005 8,035 17,190	165, 121 279, 352 194, 759 100, 624 153, 006 312, 339 2, 446, 649 1, 043, 918	25,000 25,000 25,000	1,000 6,000 5,000 1,930 5,000 5,000 150,000	415 80 105 521 2,550 154,484 40,915	25,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 99,100	48, 589 97, 485 254, 643 1, 688, 379 748, 279	1,000	145 103, 686 4, 724	1.62
48,068	9,644	245, 103	25,000	5,000	1,522	25,000	170,213		18,368	69

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES MINNESOTA—Continued.

				R	esources.	
Locatio	on and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments and real estate.
2 Trumary 3 Trwin V 4 Tyler, I 5 Ulen, F 6 Verndal 7 Virginia 8 Wabast 9 Waden 10 Waden 11 Walker 12 Warren 13 Waseca 14 Waseca 15 Waterv Waterv Wells, I 19 West M 22 West M 22 Wheato 24 Willma 25 Wilmo 27 Windon 28 Winnel 29 Winon 30 Winon 31 Winth 32 Woodst 33 Worthi	First  1, Truman  alley, First  1, Frist  1, First  1, F	A. L. Hanson A. W. Magandy C. J. Lofgren Isaac Hazlett P. Mitchell C. C. Herschy A. J. Merickel J. J. Meyer Ed. I. P. Staede W. F. Powell James E. Child R. P. Ward F. H. Wellcome A. L. Ward M. J. Pihl D. A. Odell J. W. Benson J. G. Schmidt W. G. Shaffer David Burton Edward Rustad Russell Spicer Edwin Brickson J. N. McGregor D. M. Weld J. E. Rarman Charles Horton Wm. H. Laird J. Aug, Swanson E. W. Davies S. W. Stewart	C. E. Peterson. M. Glemmestad. L. Lofgren. L. D. Frazier. B. F. Britts. S. Whitmore. G. G. Hastings. W. E. Parker. F. B. Davis. H. L. Wood. H. C. Didra. C. H. Bailer. A. E. Robson. J. W. Wolford. C. H. Draper. L. N. Olds. J. A. Pearson. W. T. Schmidt. F. E. Dix. Fred H. Keawon. G. K. Kristensen. C. W. Odell. G. E. Briggs. W. J. Clark. Jno. J. Rupp. W. A. Streater	119, 787, 144, 584, 129, 972, 111, 500, 340, 479, 384, 216, 167, 368, 620, 268, 620, 132, 588, 135, 968, 620, 132, 588, 135, 968, 620, 132, 588, 135, 968, 620, 6382, 312, 129, 475, 230, 083, 68, 478, 489, 671, 242, 245, 261, 261, 261, 267, 969, 685, 116, 040, 969, 685, 116, 040, 969, 685, 116, 040, 969, 685, 116, 040, 969, 685, 116, 040, 969, 685, 116, 040, 969, 685, 116, 040, 969, 685, 116, 040, 969, 685, 116, 040, 969, 685, 116, 040, 975, 116, 040, 9	\$12,500 26,624 6,500 26,532 25,363 25,700 51,101 60,000 51,000 51,500 6,500 6,500 6,500 26,302 26,41 31,987 25,306 26,000 25,000 35,930 26,000 25,000 35,930 26,000 22,000 25,000 26,000	13, 791 12, 308 15, 029 8, 379 14, 254 87, 688 43, 650 15, 603 36, 468; 58, 562 14, 921 52, 821 52, 821 9, 053 21, 586 27, 010 16, 230 27, 910 19, 100 19, 854 182, 053 104, 400 19, 407 5, 218 184, 253 194, 407 195, 205 197, 900

## MISSISSIPPI.

		<del></del>		<del></del> -		
35	Aberdeen, First	Clifton R. Sykes	John C. Wicks	\$256, 248	\$101,000	\$143,694
36	Ackerman, First	J. B. F. Sides	L. J. Weaver	31, 383	6, 492	6,048
37	Canton, First	W. B. Wiener	J. F. Flournov, ir	226, 870	50,000	8,835
38	Clarksdale, First		R. H. Crutcher	141, 475	31,000	12, 631
39	Corinth, First		M. T. Bynum	183, 211	36, 181	39, 574
40		W. H. Negus	A. B. Nance	559,708	116,000	360,825
41	Greenwood, First		E. M. Purcell	559,860	250,000	91, 249
$\frac{1}{42}$	Gulfport, First	J. T. Jones	H. A. Jackson	774, 584	259,000	80, 400
43	Hattiesburg, First Na-	J. P. Carter	Rudolph C. Hauen-	1, 284, 929	412,000	134, 909
	tional Bank of Com-		stein.	-,,	,	,
	merce.		270	İ		
44	Jackson, First	S. S. Carter	R. F. Young	463,054	102, 850	56, 524
45	Jackson, Capital		Amos R. Johnston.	485, 991	200,000	146,700
46	Laurel, First	F. G. Wisner	Geo. Bacon	308, 097	100,000	32,050
47	Lumberton, First	W. W. Pigford	J. B. Salmond	88,094	26,000	24,804
48	McComb City, First	J. H. Fulton	O. B. Quinn	244, 525	51,000	4,500
49	Meridian, First	Edwin McMorries	Walker Broach	1,016,179	270,000	257, 169
50	Meridian, Citizens	H. M. Street	W. G. Simpson	579, 746	206, 938	140, 407
51	Moss Point, Pascaguela.	H. C. Herring	T. W. Wilner	254, 968	46, 339	25, 744
52	New Albany, First	W. P. Wiseman	R. Smallwood	144, 937	51,000	53, 918
53	Okolona, First	C. R. King	A. L. Jagoe	41,317	10, 387	13, 261
54	Philadelphia, First	Paul J. Rainey	J. W. Goulding	94, 414	51, 370	8, 214
55	Pontotoc, First	J. H. Salmon	W. A. Boone	142,018	26,000	9, 165
56	Poplarville, National	N. Batson	J. J. Scarborough	149,844	44, 613	36, 621
57	Ripley, FirstShaw, First	H. P. Luna	J. A. Smallwood	29, 839	25,617	6, 467
58	Shaw, First	D. C. Alexander	J. K. Meadow	102, 198	10,300	7,287
59	Tupelo, First	J. Q. Robins		216, 520	40,562	11,288
60	Vicksburg, First	B. W. Griffith	J. M. Phillips	703, 011	336,000	277,811
61	Vicksburg, American	B. B. Willis	W. Thos. Rose	375, 746	104, 177	24,790
62	Vicksburg, Citizens	C. G. Wright	Geo. B. Hackett	260, 547	102, 750	7, 418
63	Vicksburg, Merchants	C. O. Willis	T. W. McCoy	552,501	100,000	129, 298
64	West Point, First	P. B. Dugan	Arthur Dugan	334,299	50,000	42, 438
65	Yazoo City, First	W. C. Craig	C. G. Dunn	179,260	150,000	6,000
				11	1	

# MINNESOTA—Continued.

Reso	urces.				L	iabilities.				Ī
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$32,536 8,607 25,940 25,430 13,920 67,620 50,826 56,965 9,229 25,465 41,316 33,362 7,922 14,292 52,882 26,940 15,171 20,784 48,063 26,462 10,426 67,276 67,276 59,931 33,132 34,672 56,932 34,672 36,946 56,932 37,922 38,963 39,963 30,963	5,072 6,936 8,607 8,783 6,716 33,831 17,073 8,416 10,535 21,294 18,603 8,649 7,746 21,914 7,524 7,746 8,427 11,407 6,887 14,599 13,622 3,681 32,714 15,737 16,406 114,392	135, 998 171, 473 220, 182 186, 407, 189, 204 713, 108 558, 563 289, 362 425, 188 164, 264 412, 508 371, 763 164, 264 412, 508 371, 763 164, 244 223, 781 600, 325 238, 755 194, 911 224, 588 223, 329 141, 117 304, 602 116, 635 688, 787 380, 288 331, 710 2, 667, 546 1, 990, 868	25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000	5,000 7,500 5,000 5,000 20,000 225,000 225,000 3,000 10,000 6,000 5,000 2,7,000 2,7,000 2,000 7,000 2,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 5,000	1,968 1,601 423 11,374 22,035 399 760 53 952 243 1,959 214 2,173 366 2,417 6,384 2,173 31,574 1,143	\$12,500 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 15,000 15,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 27,000 2	\$319, 373 73, 501 132, 473 163, 582 126, 410 133, 781 581, 739 423, 586 167, 444 288, 431 107, 004 169, 459 302, 058 300, 361 126, 072 117, 790 386, 112 172, 835 126, 088 172, 455 172, 963 88, 100 268, 523 212, 597 49, 462 297, 450 197, 291 1, 321, 978	\$1,000 1,000	\$5,529  5,000  \$13,932 9,020 11,757 500 23,652 1,500  3,782 86,213 1,925 11,823  766 5,621 10,000  5,695 66,921 1628,632 179,047 22,911 17,636	
46, 219 11, 920 11, 310 19, 496	3,651 8,714	103, 339 170, 518	25,000 25,000	5,000 10,000	1,582	25, 000 12, 000 18, 500 25, 000	123, 494 61, 339 97, 808 148, 256		17,630	333

#### MISSISSIPPI.

\$24, 466 \$37, 500 \$562, 908 \$100, 000 \$20, 000 \$58, 733 \$100, 000 \$282. 885 \$1,000 \$290 33											
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1 -24 400		**** ***	*****	200 000	0.00 -00	****	****		*****	١.,
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		\$37,500	\$562,908	\$100,000	\$270,000		\$100,000				
30, 352		1,202					6,250	11,047		9,000	30
66, 237 120, 705 1, 220, 475 100, 000 20, 000 24, 744 100, 000 784, 366 1, 000 10, 365 46 79, 986 29, 297 1, 010, 392 250, 000 50, 000 46, 968 250, 000 355, 195	10,900			90,000	25,000			110,710		92,006	36
66, 237   120, 705   1, 220, 475   100, 000   200, 000   24, 744   100, 000   784, 366   1, 000   10, 365   44   79, 986   29, 297   1, 010, 392   250, 000   50, 000   46, 988   250, 000   355, 195     55, 229   41   71, 056   46, 744   1, 231, 784   250, 000   50, 000   4, 032   250, 000   588, 206   1, 000   88, 547   42   148, 510   65, 554   2, 045, 906   425, 000     39, 684   400, 000   1, 169, 861   1, 000   10, 359   45   198, 119   36, 485   857, 032   100, 000   10, 000   21, 310   199, 000   364, 338     3, 383   44   155, 581   47, 150   1, 035, 422   200, 000   20, 000   21, 310   199, 000   515, 179   1, 000   38, 933   44   129, 600   23, 192   578, 298   100, 000   20, 000   4, 797   100, 000   364, 338     3, 383   34   31, 665   13, 073   344, 763   50, 000   15, 000   5, 465   50, 000   214, 298     10, 000   482, 1246   73, 762   1, 898, 555   260, 000   170, 000   2, 291   44, 300   279, 219   30, 299   512, 3788   9, 604   283, 197   50, 000   5, 000   5, 000   2, 291   44, 300   279, 219   30, 299   514, 367   4, 376   172, 741   50, 000   5, 250   2, 138   33, 343   34, 367   4, 376   172, 741   50, 000   8, 250     2, 138   3, 30, 30   3,		0,447						134,071		25,000	200
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	07, 511	11,710	338, 193	100,000							
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	70,000									10,303	
148,510         65,554         2,045,906         425,000         39,684         400,000         1,169,861         1,000         10,359         43           198,119         36,485         857,032         100,000         110,000         33,929         100,000         460,119         52,983         44           155,581         47,150         1,035,422         200,000         60,000         21,310         199,000         515,179         1,000         38,933         44           129,600         23,192         592,939         100,000         20,000         4,797         100,000         364,338         3,803         46           24,124         5,678         168,700         50,000         15,000         5,655         50,000         79,033         1,000         47           31,665         13,072         344,763         50,000         170,000         21,957         260,000         1,129,359         1,000         56,239         48           82,126         63,078         1,072,295         150,000         85,000         16,678         149,997         555,688         1,000         113,332         52           2,710         2,380         70,055         25,000         5,000         2,847									1 000	98,229	4.5
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$										10,950	144
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	148, 510	00, 004	2,045,900	425,000		39,084	400,000	1,109,801	1,000	10,359	40
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1	ŀ			ì	1				ŀ	ĺ
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	108 110	26 495	957 032	100,000	110 000	23 020	100,000	460 110		52 063	144
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		47 150	1 02# 499					515 170	1 000	90 000	
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	100,001	92 100		200,000	00,000	4 707		919, 178	1,000	20, 900	10
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	24 124							304,338	000		47
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	24,124								1,000		
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	31,000									10,000	40
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$						21,957				20,239	40
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		03,078	1,072,295							113,932	50
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$										30,929	151
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$				50,000	5,000						
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	2,710	2,380	70,055								
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	14,367	4,376						66, 181	1	····	
$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			195, 607							30,796	55
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	7,780		246, 628							50,561	56
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$						1,679					
$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$						[2,950]					
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$					45,000						
41, 148   26, 644   438, 507   100, 000   30, 000   2, 411   100, 000   160, 532   45, 564   62   190, 189   104, 308   1,076, 296   100, 000   200, 000   51, 841   100, 000   619, 083   5, 372   63   44, 421   14, 585   485, 743   100, 000   50, 000   23, 052   50, 000   208, 198   54, 493   64											
190, 189 104, 308 1, 076, 296 100, 000 200, 000 51, 841 100, 000 619, 083 5, 372 63 44, 421 14, 585 485, 743 100, 000 50, 000 23, 052 50, 000 208, 198 54, 493 64											
44, 421 14, 585 485, 743 100, 000 50, 000 23, 052 50, 000 208, 198 54, 493 64											
	190, 189							619,083			
52, 243 11, 375 398, 879 120, 000 30, 000 643 96, 000 133, 930 1, 000 37, 305 65										54, 493	
	52, 243	11,375	398, 879	190,000	30,000	643	96,000	133, 930	1,000	37,305	65
	L !										١.

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

#### MISSOURI.

_				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Albany, First	R. L. Whaley	M. P. Whaley. Jno. B. Egger. C. H. Lewis. C. W. Viles. W. S. Stephens. C. F. Wurster. Fred Wightman. B. H. Smith	\$46,206	\$30,900	\$17,864
$\frac{1}{2}$	Appleton City, First Bethany, First Bolivar, First. Boonville, Central Bosworth, First Braymer, First Brunswick, First	R. L. Whaley J. M. Burns Olin Kies R. B. Viles	Jno. B. Egger	\$46,206 209,430 130,198	\$30,900 14,000 10,318	\$17,864 16,996 16,328
3	Bethany, First	Olin Kies	C. H. Lewis	130, 198 124, 946	$\frac{10,318}{25,750}$	7 300
4 5	Boonville, Central	Chas. E. Leonard	W. S. Stephens	435,790	61,820	68,202
6 7	Bosworth, First	W. H. Trenchard	C. F. Wurster	435,790 125,488 169,734	61,820 51,500 50,000	7,300 68,202 5,241 1,500
8	Brunswick First	Chas. E. Leonard W. H. Trenchard C. W. Wells Geo. W. Cunning-	B. H. Smith	110, 539	12,500	$\frac{1,500}{33,590}$
		шош.				
9	Burlington Junction, First.	Chas. D. Caldwell	C. I. Hann	121, 444	6, 400	6,700
10	Cabool, Cabool	J. H. Bauch W. C. Baker	J. McDowell	28,416	6,613	14,641
$\frac{11}{12}$	California. Moniteau	N. C. Rice	F. A. Rice	179,024	6,880 20,000 50,600	5,000
13	Cameron, First	N. C. Rice G. F. Merwin	J. C. McCoy	146, 251	50,600	10,047 5,000 12,632
14 15	Campbell, First	M. L. Cone	G. H. Hall	42,288	7,650	14,079
16	Cane Girardeau, First.	David A. Glenn	Chas. Girdner.  F. A. Rice J. C. McCoy G. H. Hall F. C. Millspaugh L. S. Joseph H. Burgensteck	408, 427	12,500	70,969
17	Carrollton, First	J. Tompkins David A. Glenn W. E. Hudson J. A. Daugherty		298,872	7,650 25,900 12,500 80,500 103,000	23, 056 70, 969 21, 500 28, 344
18 19	Carrollton, First Carterville, First Carthage, First	J. A. Daugherty Wm. E. Brinker-	W. B. Kane E. B. Jacobs	28, 410 39, 255 179, 024 146, 251 42, 288 114, 761 408, 427 298, 872 272, 579 483, 046	103,000	28,344 54,038
		hoff.				
20	Carthage, Carthage Carthage, Central Cassville, First	S. A. Stuckey A. B. Deutsch	R. E. Frey J. E. Lang	226,063 416,766	$102,250 \\ 153,957$	67,749 $62,070$
21 22 23 24 25	Cassville, First	R. G. Salver		61,798	19 5281	4.890
23		R. G. Salyer	E. R. Denham	61,798 122,176 293,296 510,112	52,000 101,500 155,500	7,600 43,646 38,385
24	Chillicothe, First	T. C. Beasley W. W. Edgerton	J. D. Brooksnier	293, 296 510 112	101,500	43,6461 38 385
26	Clinton, Clinton	I W. H. GIDDIUS.	C. W. Snider	210.695	52,850	10,806
26 27 28	Chillicothe, First	A. N. Lindsey R. B. Price	E. R. Denham. J. D. Brookshier. R. F. McNally C. W. Snider. J. C. Wyatt.	179,488 492,515	52,850 52,200 100,000	19,187 19,000
	County.	R. B. Price	n. b. frice, jr			
29 30	County. Columbia, Exchange Cowgill, First. Edina, First. Excessior Springs, First. Fairview, First. Faitroin, Farmers First. Gallatin, First. Golden City, First. Grant City, First. Green City, American Green City, City. Hamilton, First. Hamnibal, Hamnibal. Harrisonville, Citizens.	C. B. Bowling J. W. Myers Laura Biggerstoff	W. W. Garth	401,743 103,300 47,673 90,601	101,500 25,443 8,858 26,000	32,302 1,250 15,812 12,394
31	Edina, First	Laura Biggerstoff	O. A. Griffey Jno. F. Beal F. M. Kern	47,673	8,858	15,812
32 33	Excelsior Springs, First.	J. M. Coburn R. S. Carpenter	F. M. Kern Luther M. Dozier	90,601	26,000 6,600	12,394
34	Fulton, Farmers First.	J. N. Dutton	Sparrel McCall	52,043 300,205 74,506	6,609 102,175 26,000	10,709 15,740 7,405 15,387 2,783 5,008 6,180
35	Gallatin, First		l I. M. Brown	74,506	26,000	7,405
36 37	Grant City, First	D. E. Kelcham E. O. Sayle	D. E. Pence	67,564 150,941 119,962 65,686	16, 502 25, 000 12, 909 19, 305	2.783
38	Green City, American	A. E. Jones E. S. Pfeiffer	P. K. Payne	119,962	12,909	5,008
39 40	Green City, City	E. S. Pfeiffer	T. S. Hardinger	65,686	19,305	6,180 8,640
41	Hannibal. Hannibal	Dan Booth S. M. Carter	True D. Parr J. P. Hinton	$200,005 \\ 747,262$	52,000 150,000 6,700 100,000	204, 545
42	Harrison ville, Citizens	Allen Glenn	Chas. E. Allen Wm. A. Symington	747, 262 106, 504 275, 672	6,700	1,400 54,413
<b>4</b> 3 <b>4</b> 4	Independence, First	Wm B Schaefer	Wm. A. Symington William Paar	76,715	6, 375	13,500
45	Jackson, Peoples. Jamesport, First. Jasper, First. Jefferson City, First. Joplin, First.	Allen Glenn B. Zick, jr. Wm. B. Schaefer Thos. K. Hays E. L. Thomas Oscar G. Burch J. A. Cragin T. W. Cunningham A. H. Waite E. F. Swinney G. M. Smith J. P. Kansky	S. L. Reece	71, 434 80, 203 510, 179	6, 375 31, 331 12, 968 53, 750 100, 000	10,000 5,593 251,970
46 47	Jasper, First	E. L. Thomas	S. L. Reece W. C. Thomas Emil Schott	80, 203 510, 170	12,968	5,593
48	Joplin, First	J. A. Cragin	T. B. Jenkins	357,660	100,000	125, 309
49	Joplin, Cunningham	T. W. Cunningham.	Mrs. V. F. Church .	338, 365	316,000	85,900
50 51	Jopiin, Jopiin	A. H. Walte	T. B. Jenkins. Mrs. V. F. Church. J. E. Garm. C. G. Hutcheson	357, 660 338, 365 406, 580 14, 048, 187	316,000 156,780 600,000	125, 309 85, 900 89, 781 1, 662, 878
52	Kansas City, Central	G. M. Smith	D. Thornton		83,087	14,937
53 54	Kansas City, Gate City.	J. P. Kansky J. W. Perry	D. Thornton D. M. Pimberton J. T. Bradley	890, 258 13, 279, 287	83,087 101,477 2,001,307	$40,166 \ 3,074,722$
	Joplin, First Joplin, Cunningham Joplin, Joplin Kansas City, First Kansas City, Gate City. Kansas City, Gate City. Kansas City, National Bank of Commerce. Kansas City, National Bank of Republic.	J. W. Ferry	j	1	558,000	229,000
55			F. H. Burrow	2,467,093		
56	Kansas City, New Eng- land.	J. F. Downing	George B. Harrison, jr. J. D. Anderson	9,140,908	365,000	672,000
57 58	Kansas City, Security Kansas City, Southwest Kansas City, Traders King City, First King City, Citizens	H. M. Evans Fernando P. Neal	J. D. Anderson Jno. M. Moore	570,000 6,888,453	178,086 100,000	19,579 241,148
59	Kansas City, Traders	J. R. Dominick	J. C. English	6,888,453 2,361,268 333,344	100,000 50,750 104,000	241,148 17,000 43,327
60 61	King City, First	J. B. Harper	Geo. Ward	333,344	104,000	43, 327 600
62	Kirksville, Citizens	H. M. Still	W. G. Fout	142, 496 298, 656	51,500 104,550	41,400
63	Kirksville, National	P. C. Mills	S. F. Stahl	289, 476	60,000	40, 200 17, 670
64 65	Lamar, First	Walter J. Miller	Unas. B. Edwards H. C. Shenherd	289, 476 295, 701 124, 993	104,550 60,000 152,250 35,000	17,670 6,000
66	Kansas City, Fouthwest Kansas City, Traders. King City, First King City, Citizens. Kirksville, Citizens. Kirksville, National. Lamar, First Lathrop, First Leeds. Leeds.	J. D. Anderson	M. C. Garard	12,852	7,130	517
67	Liberal, First	J. G. Petgen	L. I. Hemenway	40,559	12,975	13,780

# MISSOURI.

-										
Reso	arces.			Liabilities.						
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$23,043 107,638 24,791 12,356 100,848 30,651 32,307 56,267	\$4, 180 43, 608 6, 896 12, 130 25, 631 7, 116 9, 294 10, 323	188, 531 182, 482 692, 291	\$30,000 55,000 40,000 25,000 200,000 50,000 50,000	5,000 40,000 7,750 15,000	$6,142 \\ 22,213 \\ 717 \\ 3,601$	25,000 60,000 49,400 48,100			\$12,491 85 35,771 1,613 926	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8
18, 501 11, 278 12, 306 74, 537 59, 604 7, 028 52, 360 115, 421 132, 802 302, 140 160, 175	9,256 5,806 10,927 32,380 25,568 45,084	66, 453 72, 930 291, 731 278, 343 76, 851 227, 004	25,000 50,000 50,000 30,000 25,000 50,000 100,000	353 15,000 25,000	1,128 3,280 4,828 9,612 332 1,363 2,358	6,600 20,000 48,900 7,200 25,000 12,500 79,000	108, 171 33, 470 38, 049 201, 904 144, 831 39, 206 171, 144 489, 557 317, 582 522, 681 531, 259		50, 282 21, 966 24, 053	9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18
82, 225 300, 841 30, 377 46, 419 77, 807 99, 969 56, 697 32, 926 52, 490	22, 183 46, 309 4, 499 7, 456 20, 484 28, 539 11, 367 18, 155	500, 472 979, 943 121, 092 235, 652 536, 733 832, 505 342, 415	100,000 100,000 25,000	25,000 100,000 3,212 10,000 25,000 30,000 6,000 2,500	3, 434 2, 371 1, 668 43 3, 413 5, 530 6, 083	100,000 99,995 19,250 50,000 100,000 150,000 50,000 49,000	267, 261 668, 209 71, 965 116, 672 248, 487 341, 778 199, 047 154, 370	\$1,000 1,000 1,000	4,777 8,368 8,936 59,833 154,197 30,285 45,448	20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27
95, 607 37, 299 17, 985 19, 319 15, 729 20, 762 14, 712 49, 329 26, 948 11, 210 6, 998 87, 673 227, 601 20, 009 68, 521 17, 660 14, 427 32, 376 142, 334 152, 895 330, 022 162, 383 11, 658, 586 681, 222 420, 906 7, 844, 572	3, 513, 513, 513, 513, 513, 513, 513, 51	173,042 93,842 163,853 88,559 449,435 126,624 153,953 215,309 155,629 101,280 359,817 1,377,940 140,111 521,758 124,627 131,992 138,153 1,020,598 795,794 1,117,373 872,264 30,707,111 2,737,184 1,547,542	25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 200, 000 100, 000 200, 000 200, 000	1,000 1,000 10,000 5,000 15,000 4,200 350 25,000 150,000 6,500 20,000 1,750 20,000 75,000 100,000 100,000	1, 323 812 1, 936 6, 988 6, 988 2, 318 1, 314 5, 387 5, 133 5, 133 5, 133 24, 248 2, 277 11, 948 2, 289 2,	100,000 25,000 24,300 6,250 100,000 25,000 16,250 25,000 112,500 6,500 6,500 6,500 97,400 12,500 49,500 100,000 200,000 100,000 300,000 300,000 1,690,000	308, 556 116, 718, 55, 192 112, 741 65, 932 110, 641 122, 000 101, 611 46, 835 230, 330 814, 329 100, 517 277, 097 85, 886 92, 756 843, 673 500, 133 601, 771 509, 141 11, 995, 354 871, 369 605, 217 8, 302, 520	1,000 1,000 175,825 249,999	66, 030  3, 650  2, 250 21, 409  27, 355 10, 000 9, 031  208, 878 694 3, 015 3, 000  5, 764 10, 242 52, 113 16, 320, 930 1, 459, 982 605, 465 2, 093, 391	29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54
1,646,412	354, 697	5, 255, 202	500,000		1 '	500,000	2,038,838	142, 201	2,003,391	55
3,844,695 299,663 2,814,453 1,045,928 103,530 24,440 49,955 107,633 29,289 94,320 112,084 5,867	65, 532 1, 021, 900 409, 203 20, 181 9, 814 18, 991 25, 185 12, 339 9, 490	1, 132, 860 11, 065, 954 3, 884, 149 604, 382 228, 850 513, 552 522, 494 507, 433 269, 805 33, 275	200,000 1,000,000 200,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 35,000 22,500	50,000 100,000 22,000 25,000 10,000 4,000 20,000 20,000 25,000	10, 592 22, 592 5, 335 46, 779 3, 306 3, 610 7, 951	175,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 99,000 50,000 100,000 35,000 7,000	315, 943 3, 420, 732 855, 427 312, 585 115, 546 294, 960 356, 815 226, 379	1,000 1,000 1,000	7, 338, 659 381, 325 6, 422, 630 2, 751, 387 20, 020 10, 982 36, 730 56, 472	57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

# MISSOURI—Continued.

				Resources.				
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.		
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9	Liberty, First. Linn Creek, First. Ludlow, First. Ludlow, Farmers. Manchester, First. Marceline, First. Maryville, First. Maryville, Maryville. Memphis, Scotland County.	John S. MajorA. J. WatsonSoott MillerR. J. Lee. John StraszerWm. G. Lancaster. Jos. JacksonGeo. L. WilfleyGranville Daggs	Geo. S. Ritchey. Jno. M. Former. D. J. Ballantyne Jo. Dusenberry. H. M. Johnson. Geo. W. Early. Jos. Jackson, jr. S. H. Kemp. R. M. Barnes.	\$307,540 71,530 53,983 109,142 89,520 190,684 387,978 423,061 103,255	\$12,500 26,101 25,800 42,000 25,375 25,400 103,200 104,000 22,000	16,500 20,500 8,050		
10 11 12 13 14 15	Mexico, First	R. R. Arnold, sr Isaac Guinn Carl W. Lehnhard. J. M. Hubbard J. H. Hughes F. H. Glenn	S. J. Buckner. Lenny Baldridge Willis W. Lehnhard E. J. Green E. C. Coulter Wooddy Swearin-	227, 488 172, 472 270, 207 64, 715 241, 912 502, 737	50,000 77,000 51,750 12,881 31,700 101,600	7,500 13,600 23,446 5,782 21,263 22,850		
16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26	Nevada, Thornton Palmyra, First. Paris, First Pierce City, Pierce City. Plattsburg, First. Pleasant Hill, Farmers. Polo, First. Ridgeway, First. Rolla, National Bank of. St. Charles, First. St. Joseph, First of Buchanan County.	S. A. Wight John B. Best W. F. Buckner Allen Hudson O. P. Riley John Holloway Jas. B. McVeigh C. C. Fordyce A. J. Seay Henry Angert Chas. Pasche	gen. Chas. Tham. Jas. W. Proctor A. D. Buckner. O. F. Hellweg. C. E. Jones. J. F. Johnston. J. B. Bathgate. Wm. A. Miner Ferd. W. Webb. J. W. Schreiber. E. C. Hartwig.	228, 803 138, 119 244, 982 141, 457 256, 706 31, 213 126, 331 142, 743 282, 497 588, 858 3, 941, 282	75,000 30,300 70,000 12,740 76,500 10,060 30,387 30,000 50,000 100,979 600,000	34, 079 7, 200 63, 796 27, 701 69, 750 9, 845 11, 850 7, 500 11, 198 219, 195 401, 049		
27 28	St. Joseph, Burnes St. Joseph. German-	Lewis C. Burnes William Krug	Geo. A. Nelson Walter W. Head	1,698,556 3,107,085	143,007 150,000	39,587 15,000		
29	American. St. Joseph, Tootle- Lemon	Milton Tootle, jr	E. H Zimmerman.	3,104,146	195,000	38, 324		
30 31	St. Louis, Third St. Louis, Broadway National.	C. H. Huttig F. Ernest Cramer	G. W. Galbreath D. A. Siegfried	20, 379, 533 207, 043	2,370,046 101,218			
32 33 34	St. Louis, Central St. Louis, City St. Louis, Mechanics- American.	H. P. Hilliard Maurice Landan Walker Hill	J. A. Berninghaus H. R. Rehme J. S. Calfee	4,928,058 800,378 19,034,823	1,075,000 207,015 2,041,000	176, 027 117, 231 1, 786, 325		
35 36	St. Louis, Mercantile St. Louis, Merchants- Laclede.	Festus J. Wade W. H. Lee	Edward Buder Geo. E. Hoffman	3,007,049 11,754,866	1,111,797 1,466,790	1,562,797 1,905,683		
37	St. Louis, National	B. F. Edwards	J. A. Lewis	49, 357, 422	9,171,500			
38 39 40 41	St. Louis, State	J. H. McCluney L. W. Quick G. W. Peck J. W. Luck	Logan Tompkins F. P. Jones W. J. Bennett R. P. Asbury	8,524,236 805,882 94,643 88,693	1,597,500 153,075 12,988 23,362	167, 190 32, 676 6, 345 5, 816		
42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 60 61	Sarcoxie, First. Savannah, First. Savannah, First. Sedalia, Third. Sedalia, Citizens. Sedalia, Sedalia Selbina, Shelbina. Springfield, Merchants. Springfield, Union. Steetville, First. Tarkio, First. Tarkio, First. Trenton. Trenton. Unionville, Marshall. Unionville, National. Versailles, First. Warrensburg, People's. Washington, First. Webb City, National Wellston, First. West Plain, First. West Plain, First. Windsor, First.	S. Goodner M. A. Boyer W. M. Harris W. T. Hutchinson E. F. Yancey J. H. Wood L. S. Meyer H. B. McDaniel. W. J. Underwood A. J. Culbertson D. Rankin C. A. Hoffman H. D. Marshall D. W. Pollack W. W. Moore E. N. Johnson A. Kahmann C. E. Matthews S. W. Jurden H. T. Smith	H. B. Boyd John L. Beaghler W. A. Latimer W. H. Powell E. R. Blair W. H. Jones M. C. Baker Geo. D. McDaniel M. W. Lichins W. D. Snow E. N. Raines W. E. Anstin N. B. Marshall F. H. Wentworth J. D. Eads E. C. Stuart J. P. Stewart J. G. Lowe, ir Lee M. Catron	119, 579 130, 835 551, 417 833, 305 498, 551 90, 812 563, 835 741, 911 66, 785 172, 459 238, 695 219, 540 140, 582 167, 281 131, 554 199, 471 127, 532 270, 979 426, 933 202, 872	25, 500 52, 150 154, 000 150, 000 25, 000 208, 255 167, 824 6, 617 50, 000 45, 000 85, 552 51, 320 37, 895 32, 130 106, 740 103, 250 52, 650 12, 500	51, 046 132, 550 23, 368 10, 417. 195, 569 188, 000 7, 675. 12, 723 3, 000 107, 460 55, 666 2, 750 2, 952 45, 069 71, 926 34, 489 128, 010 5, 044		
62	windsor, First	John Bowen	R. L. Wilson	29,700	12,678	4, 520		

# MISSOURI—Continued.

irces.		Liabilities.							Γ
Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$17, 416 5, 797 2, 527 6, 533 6, 846 12, 775 23, 536 44, 868 14, 183	\$413, 484 130, 854 101, 940 192, 933 149, 301 303, 388 625, 680 666, 349 179, 496	25, 000 25, 000 40, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000	\$50,000 12,500 5,000 10,000 950 35,000 20,000 18,000 10,000	1,689 80 552 325 6,755 1,407 2,071	25,000 25,000 40,000 25,000 25,000 100,000	\$285, 814 63, 663 46, 860 102, 384 97, 818 211, 633 381, 646 431, 290 91, 985		\$502 3,000 208 22,628 14,988	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8
11, 401 19, 239 21, 034 10, 024 14, 522 44, 555	335, 233 345, 251 431, 158 110, 436 384, 678 826, 761	75,000 50,000	25, 000 20, 000 5, 750 4, 000 20, 000 100, 000	[4,386]	75,000 50,000 12,500	205, 822 169, 684 322, 672 64, 553 215, 810 500, 304	\$1,000	2,000 64,848 21,392	10 11 12 13 14 15
21, 392 8, 030 20, 409 8, 644 18, 608 2, 067 7, 247 7, 408 16, 394 49, 532 657, 230	228, 075 613, 213 78, 203 204, 284 217, 483 469, 081	50,000 75,000 25,000 30,000 30,000 50,000	10,000 50,000 1,500 4,000 18,000 35,000	7,479 451 1,880 4,004 6,185 7,369	9,800 29,900 30,000 50,000	257, 395 90, 736 287, 767 142, 892 405, 734 51, 252 138, 504 118, 296 253, 117 823, 804 2, 236, 056	82, 115	3,398,807	
219, 700 <b>5</b> 62, 000	3, 346, 497 5, 770, 730	200,000 200,000	50,000 50,000	19,540 64,547	140,000 100,000	1,486,003 $2,175,797$	1,000 30,000	1,449,954 3,150,386	27 28
471,038	5, 723, 566	200,000	100,000	65,398	157,900	2, 123, 358	1,000	3,075,910	29
6,013,429 29,035	39, 245, 874 436, 047	2,000,000 193,490	2,000,000	246, 990 3, 339	2,000,000 50,000	$14,090,812 \\ 136,504$	1,000	18,907,072 $52,714$	30 31
1,326,335 $215,663$ $5,271,907$	9,706,378 1,510,293 37,445,399	1,000,000 200,000 2,000,000	40,000 2,500,000	40, 672 6, 044 468, 233	992,097 200,000 2,000,000	2,428,141 $1,005,705$ $13,448,569$	1,000 1,000 1,000	5,244,468 57,543 17,027,597	32 33 34
768,655 $2,487,013$	7,242,411 $20,495,187$	1,500,000 1,700,000	500,000 1,500,000	36, 237 299, 156	750,000 1,387,790	302,036 8,749,192	50,000 150,750	4, 104, 138 6, 708, 299	35 36
12, 197, 397	91, 221, 332	10,000,000	5,000,000	3,501,604	9,021,500	27, 085, 142	150,000	36, 463, 086	37
$225,000 \\ 3,556$	1,341,498 124,093	200,000 25,000 25,000	10,000 5,000 125	5,120 $2,355$	150,000	956, 887 70, 374 103, 627		19,488 8,864	39
7, 693 52, 709 97, 738 70, 000 5, 253 89, 160 194, 128 3, 89, 160 15, 277 12, 336 23, 018 19, 618 14, 204 12, 649 19, 405 19, 144 32, 137 33, 828 17, 174	947, 128 1,551, 702 749, 641 137, 296 1,436, 057 2, 124, 300 95, 974 349, 871 333, 428 495, 288 495, 289 447, 361 286, 541 566, 807 799, 546 369, 351	30,000 200,000 100,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 30,000 75,000 25,000 100,000 50,000	1,000 1,000 15,000 35,000 25,000 10,000 6,000 11,500 11,000 11,000 25,000	12, 835 36, 997 32, 600 1, 119 9, 186 7, 212 1, 439 7, 355 5, 984 12, 513 2, 820 2, 549 2, 549 4, 659 6, 590 7, 503	50,000 100,000 25,000 15,000 199,000 6,250 6,250 50,000 45,000 75,000 75,000 75,000 25,000 100,000 49,900	81, 117 669, 471 1, 197, 318 61, 285 227, 516 195, 445 301, 377 243, 407 137, 420 267, 951 220, 236 349, 220 628, 731 263, 135	1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000	3,000 357,400 654,370 1,000 3,000 5,874 11,880 6,000 18,080 2,632 5,640	2 43 3 44 3 45 4 46 6 46 6 47 9 48 9 51 9 52 9 53 9 54 9 55 9 56 9 60
	\$17, 416 5, 797 2, 527 2, 536 6, 846 6, 633 6, 846 6, 14, 183 11, 401 19, 239 21, 034 14, 525 21, 392 8, 030 20, 409 8, 644 18, 608 20, 677 7, 247 7, 408 16, 394 49, 532 657, 230 219, 700 562, 000 471, 038 6, 013, 429 29, 035 1, 326, 336 6, 134 9, 525 215, 603 5, 271, 907 768, 655 2, 2487, 013 12, 197, 397 1, 887, 435 8, 394 10, 820 7, 603 89, 160 10, 210 11, 225, 709 10, 225, 709 11, 257, 700 12, 197, 397 11, 87, 435 11, 21, 21, 21, 21, 21, 21, 21, 21, 21,	Lawful money. Total resources and inabilities.  \$17,416 \$413,484 5,797 130,854 25,527 101,940 6.533 192,933 6.846 149,301 12,775 303,388 23,536 6625,890 14,183 179,496 11,401 335,233 19,239 345,251 21,034 431,158 10,024 110,436 14,555 826,761 21,392 465,417 8,030 215,841 49,555 826,761 21,392 465,417 8,030 215,841 49,555 826,761 21,392 465,417 8,030 215,841 49,555 826,761 21,392 465,417 8,030 215,841 49,555 826,761 21,392 465,417 8,030 215,841 49,555 826,761 21,392 465,417 8,030 215,841 49,555 826,761 21,392 465,417 8,030 215,841 49,555 826,761 21,392 465,417 121,173 657,230 7,247 204,284 7,408 217,438 16,394 469,081 1,121,173 657,230 7,064,490 217,408 217,408 217,408 217,408 217,408 217,408 217,408 217,408 217,408 217,408 217,408 217,408 217,408 217,408 3,556 6,013,429 39,245,874 29,035 1,516,203 37,445,399 768,655 27,709 947,128 36,527,709 947,128 97,738 15,517,703 70,000 749,641 5,253 8,160 14,30,057 194,128 2,124,300 8,3556 81,60 14,204 224,401 19,405 437,361 19,	Lawful money.	Lawful money.   Total resources and liabilities.   Capital.   Surplus.	Lawful   Resources and   Rabilities.   Capital.   Surplus.   Undivided profits.	Total resources all abilities.   Capital.   Surplus.   Undivided profits.	Total and labilities.   Capital.   Surplus.   Undivided profits.   Circula deposits.	Lawful money.   Total and labilities.   Capital.   Surplus.   Undia profits.   Circula and labilities.   Capital.   Surplus.   Undia profits.   Circula and labilities.   Capital.   Surplus.   Undia profits.   Circula and labilities.   Capital.   Surplus.   Undia profits.   Circula and labilities.   Capital.   Surplus.   Undia profits.   Circula and labilities.   Capital.   Surplus.   Undia profits.   Circula and labilities.   Capital.	Lawful money.   Total resources   Capital.   Surplus.   Undid profits.   Circular lund   Cir

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

#### MONTANA.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6	Big Timber, Big Timber Billings, First Billings, Werchants Billings, Yellowstone Bozeman, Commercial. Bozeman, N at ional Bank of Gallatin Valloy	Jno. F. Asbury P. B. Moss R. E. Shepherd A. L. Babcock Joseph Kountze J. E. Martin	Chas. T. Schenck Robt. N. Newton Roy J. Covert W. E. Waldron George Cox R. E. Brown	\$706,067 1,299,397 363,685 574,351 806,732 229,425	\$50, 531 37, 500 50, 000 150, 000 87, 500 15, 300	\$19, 387 241, 866 17, 241 45, 793 138, 426 36, <b>7</b> 84
7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 22 22 24 25 26 27 28 9 31 31 31 31 31 31 31 31 31 31 31 31 31	Valley. Butte, First. Butte, First. Butte, Silver Bow. Chinook, First. Columbus, First. Culbertson, First. Dillon, First. Forsyth, First. FortBenton, Stockmen's Glasgow, First. Glasgow, First. Glasgow, Glasgow Glendive, Merchants. Great Falls, First. Great Falls, Great Falls. Hamilton, First. Hardin, First. Harlowton, Marshall Valley. Havre, Citizens. Helena, American Helena, American Helena, American Helena, National Bank of Montana Ismay, First. Kalispell, First. Kalispell, First. Kalispell, Kalispell	E. S. Sweet J. L. Fraser K. O. Slette B. F. White J. W. Sweetser David G. Browne John M. Lewis C. S. Hurd C. A. Thurston H. F. Douglas John G. Morony R. S. Ford F. H. Drinkenberg G. F. Burla Thos. M. Everett H. E. Marshall H. C. De Laney T. C. Power T. A. Marlow R. L. Anderson H. C. Keith W. G. Conrad C. B. Harris	O. H. Moberly	1,361,962 69,785 476,862 933,121 207,817	$100,000 \\ 50,875$	720, 037 90, 615 49, 852 3, 176 17, 000 36, 687 14, 238 19, 854 101, 848 23, 935 22, 450 14, 779 99, 024 71, 869 2, 491 7, 081 4, 318 16, 883 3, 915 193, 864 298, 976 14, 457 102, 359 151, 722 22, 811
32 33 34 35 36	Laurel, Citizens Lewistown, First Livingston, National	L. A. Nutting David Hilger J. C. Vilas G. M. Miles Pierce Wibaux	R. S. Fudge	87,271 919,435 858,740 1,388,458 538,484	9,450 255,000 25,000 152,682 120,000	4,535 19,985 44,162 36,954 77,139
37 38	Miles City, First	A. B. Hammond G. A. Wolf	J. H. T. Ryman	1,689,865 736,334	200,000 150,000	151,538 231,393
39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46	Moore, First. Plains, First Palson, First Roundup, First. Sidney, First Three Forks, First. Whitefish, First White Sulphur Spring, First.	J. A. McGowan C. B. Harris F. M. Wall J. S. Day E. B. Clark F. B. Grinnell Geo. F. Harmon	Gordon O. Shafer. C. W. Powell. A. W. Pipes. C. R. Cheney. Thos. C. Gardner. H. D. Cook. H. C. Wegner. Jas. T. Wood.	68,705 116,905 28,196 130,899 308,093	6,320 25,000	12,666 31,466 4,025 4,511 10,512 9,690 10,372 22,101
47	Wibaux, First	J. C. Kinney	P. A. Fischer	145,568	6,467	17,124

# NEBRASKA.

				·	·	
48	Adams, First	L. B. Howey	F. B. Draper		\$10,400	\$5,183
49	Ainsworth, National	R. S. Rising	C. A. Barnes	173,926	25,453	8,264
50	Albion, First	Chas. E. West	F. S. Thompson	221,090	45,565	17,399
51	Albion, Albion			249,750	27,500	17,435
52	Allen, First				6,250	4,875
53		C. E. Ford				10,000
54	Alliance, Alliance				50,437	21,280
55	Amherst, First				25,000	2,500
56	Ansley, First	C. Mackey	T. T. Varney		25,000	2,500 5,757
57	Arlington, First					5,029
57 58	Ashland, National				62,200	20,453
00	Bank of.	Randan K. Diown.	F. 12. William	102,200	02,200	20,100
~0	Atkinson, First	Ed E Colloghor	Fred H Swingley	176 704	25,000	7 744
59	Atkinson, Athingan	M Dowling	F T Mook	176,794 89,992	6,300	$7,744 \\ 6,500$
60	Atkinson, Atkinson	M. Downing	E. J. MINCK	09,992)	0,000	0,000

## MONTANA.

Reso	urces.				L	iabilities.				Ī
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.		Total resources, and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$48,773 141,622 136,494 153,511 396,118 47,957	109,536 $42,394$ $85,697$ $81,169$	609,814 1.009,352	150, 000 250, 000 50, 000 150, 000	50,000 62,500 75,000 75,000	20,861				\$115, 947 223, 598 48, 632 57, 795 8, 129 352	
1,528,725 84,510 60,321 29,273 31,589 708,801 28,549 268,693 1122,543 41,274 91,722 206,275 897,001 475,306 17,670 26,966 34,925 16,022	50, 942 18, 770 4, 770 7, 736 87, 236 11, 908 108, 644 19, 661 6, 104 16, 855 40, 479 210, 674 104, 013 16, 120 5, 153 5, 746 4, 732	418, 341 57, 228 173, 516 1, 992, 885 320, 765 1, 767, 728 479, 691 172, 522 371, 783 572, 554 2, 295, 799 1, 273, 795 65, 390 132, 820 157, 692 129, 764	80, 009 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000 50, 000 200, 000 50, 000 25, 000 50, 000 200, 000 125, 000 26, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000	2, 000 200, 000 22, 000 200, 000 10, 000 20, 000 20, 000 50, 000 25, 000 11, 000	5,048 6,462 454 96,986 42,492 7,456 3,544 4,712 5,475 65,424 121,813	190, 550 100, 000 20, 000 4, 266 6, 200 50, 000 33, 200 200, 000 34, 615 6, 500 12, 500 155, 000 53, 100 6, 250 15, 500 12, 500	3, 868, 327 527, 359 251, 881 27, 968 129, 862 1, 501, 141 203, 525 1, 082, 275 338, 728 109, 179 283, 957 476, 671 1, 631, 631 892, 523 21, 790 92, 195 114, 872 63, 283	24, 733 49, 825	126, 482 24, 034 10, 000 44, 758 12, 037 42, 961 14, 159 26, 299 614 6, 908 143, 921 56, 359 5, 100	7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24
47, 793 562, 779 <b>1,</b> 698, 254	8, 647 188, 439 320, 424	$144,493 \ 2,359,073 \ 3,879,616$	50, 000 200, 000 250, 000	150, 000 62, 500		150,000 178,300	$\begin{array}{c} 81,062 \\ 1,235,178 \\ 2,074,767 \end{array}$	110,288 $190,250$	497,586 1,051,818	2: 2: 2: 2:
55, 804 198, 792 132, 412 70, 261 9, 926 197, 237 478, 434	56, 199 80, 885 <b>22,</b> 366 7, 907	959, 212 1, 398, 140 374, 130 119, 089 1, 455, 854	35,000	25, 000 50, 000 500 1, 500 50, 000 50, 000	11,768	10,000 123,500 49,698 50,000 9,000 197,400 25,000	114, 308 648, 695 1, 124, 970 253, 891 68, 589 838, 304 1, 226, 065	25, 000 49, 999	24,303 768	32
299, 829 84, 703 863, 821 570, 972	37,820 266,619	1, 994, 052 858, 146 3, 171, 843 1, 819, 179	100,000 200,000	100,000 50,000	57,837	98, 400 100, 000	450,390 $2,690,076$ $1,365,871$	70,000 1,000 56,886		37 1 37 1 38
8, 256 45, 627 33, 108 36, 726 14, 778 21, 425 41, 116 176, 338 22, 343	4,715 5,415 7,386 11,914 20,175	98,027 121,727 157,772 73,141 200,621 551,707	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 100,000	6,500 40,000	1,223 2,732 19,681	5, 950 25, 000	1		33, 395 15, 000 1, 340	1

#### NEBRASKA.

-					1		1				_
ı	\$46,009	<b>\$</b> 6,338	\$200,315	\$25,000	\$3,000	\$2,410	\$10,000	\$159,905			48
1	60, 360	18,576	286, 579	35,000	10,000	5, 410	25,000	207, 891		\$3,277	49
	33, 735	16,026	333, 815	60,000	12,000	23, 156	45,000	193, 659			50
1	150, 261	22,840	467, 786	50,000	50,000	43,089	27,500 $6,250$				51
1	11,938	3,996	106,045	25,000	400	121	6, 250	74, 275			52
1	103,274	17,283	646,288	50,000	50,000	13,798	50,000	476, 989			53
1	67, 799		392, 582	50,000	25,000	1,368	50,000	256, 375	<del></del>	9,839	
1	52, 167	7,095	167,957	25,000	1,000	1, 107 3, 681	25,000	115,850			55
L	65, 526	12,279	293,523	25,000	5,000	3,681	25,000				56
H	22, 518	5,624	165, 974	25,000	3,000	2, 147	25,000				57
1	31, 261	9,636	315, 785	60,000	15,000	9,684	60,000	153, 444	1,000	16,657	58
1						1		1			ĺ
1	90, 446	16,793		25,000	20,000	1,686	25,000				59
1	17,053	7, 133	126,978	25,000	5,000	1,016	6, 300	89,6621.		I	60

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES NEBRASKA—Continued.

		ļ		R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
	Auburn, First	F. E. Allen	W. H. Hay	\$297,741 293,868	\$52,000	\$18,211 12,307
	Auburn, Carson Aurora, First	F. E. Johnson F. E. Williams	E. M. Boyd	293,868 492,186	60,000	12,3071 49,071
1 4	Aurora, Aurora	R. G. Peterson	W. C. Keck	210,993	13,000 18,937	49,071 $24,700$
1 4	Aurora, Fidelity	A. E. Siekmann	H. Cole A. G. Zuhike	78,564	6.4861	2,631
	Bancroft, First Bazile Mills, First	J. E. Turner Geo. A. Brooks	M. C. Wilde	103,255 74,239	7,912 10,000	4,000 1,693
1	Beatrice, First	L. B. Howey	F. H. Howey W. Robertson	508, 562	129,000	33,263
	Beatrice, Beatrice Beatrice, German	D. W. Cook Wm. A. Wol e	D. Coit	700, 887 160, 095	100,000 13,500	20,000 10,000
.   ]	Beemer, First	A. C. Nellor	Wm. A. Smith	111,230	25,000	8,650
:   ]	Benedict, First	Geo. W. Post	B. B. Crownover Roscoe J. Slater	141,528 105,370	25,500	11,800
	Bertrand, First	John A. Slater F. W. Kenny, sr	C. A. Schmidt	365,014	7,767 100,000	8,787 19,340
i   1	Bloomfield, First	M. Havens	H. A. Dahl	103, 110	6 375	11,000
	Blue Hill, First	Henry Gund Geo. W. Post	C. F. Gund J. F. Houseman	215,599 $163,343$	12,500 25,000	$\frac{1,000}{8,750}$
;   j	Bradshaw, First Bristow, First Broken Bow, Custer	F. M. Wianer	J. K. Moore	64,951	25, 469	2,373
]	Broken Bow, Custer	Frank H. Young W. L. McMullen	H. Lomax John J. Allen	196,033 91,604	27,000 10,000	633 3,835
10	Burwell, First	Wm. Tyson	Edw. M. Warner	97,656	25,609	5,380
0	Cambridge, First	C. M. Brown	James Kelly	220,939	24,750	33, 312
12	Campbell, First	L. H. Eastman	J. H. Chevalier A. L. Tucker	82,181 $164,522$	7,363 $10,150$	16,293 7,000
16	Carroll, First Cedar Rapids, First	D. C. Main S. W. Allerton T. B. Hord	Stanley Maly	48,020	6,457	4,469
ľ	Central City, Central City.	T. B. Hord	G. H. Gray	202, 498	25,500	12,000
19	Chardon, First	C. F. Coffee	B. L. Scovel	312,206	12,500	10,000
12	Clarks, First	W. Chamberlain A. Anderson	M. Chamberlain A. R. Miller	169,560 346,674	35,600	35, 323
1	Columbus, Commercial.	Herman P. H. Oehl- rich.	Daniel Schram	378, 112	12,500 25,750 35,600 30,000	8,550 35,323 12,383
18	Columbus, German Cozad, First	G. W. Phillips	A. F. Plagemann Chas. Ward	220, 345 286, 909	$\frac{22,984}{12,500}$	20,000 7,000
1	Crawford, First	B. F. Johnson	Chas. Ward C. A. Minnick	204,144	19,000	5, 151 11, 878
	Creighton, Creighton	B. F. Johnson J. F. Green Geo. L. Meissner Frans Nelson	J.W.Bingenheimer.	79,112 323,769	19,000 6,367 51,000	11,878 $23,543$
	Crete, First	Frans Nelson	C. W. Weckback L. J. Hoile S. W. Gilbert	89, 409	6,500	14,903
1	Curtis, First	T. M. Dempey Thomas Wolfe	S. W. Gilbert	51,358 188,546	6,607 50,000	5,805 14,605
1	Curtis, First	I. E. Doty	E. J. Dworak	325, 439	51,000	7,000 61,396
	David City, City	Arthur Myatt	C. O. Crosthwaite E. A. Hanson	1 356,010	50,000 25,478	$61,396 \\ 15,274$
Ι.	Decatur, First Diller, First	J. B. Whittier A. H. Colman	Thos. P. Price	153, 466 197, 118	15,500	10,000
	Dodge, First Elgin, First	Ira E. Atkinson	A. J. Hasson	105,083	6,404	4,325
	Elgin, First Elmwood, First	Willis McBride Edwin Jeary	Frank Horst Edward J. Jeary	105, 351	20,500 25,000	10, 400 4, 250
-100	Elwood, First	E. Shallenberger	B. S. Koehler H. J. Lenderink		25,731	4,250 6,342
	Emerson First	James F. Toy D. B. Cropsey	H. J. Lenderink J. O. Evans	129,895	17,700	5,934 23,000
	Fairbury, First Fairbury, Bonham	I. Bonham	Luther Bonham	143,703	25,731 17,700 52,950 25,500	23,000 20,000
	Falls City, First Fremont, First	J. H. Miles	P. H. Jansen D. A. Lumbard	[252,495]	50,000	55, 105
	Fremont, Commercial.	H. J. Lee F. McGiverin	Otto H. Schurman.	717, 569	150,000 101,500	6,000 36,251
	Fremont, Farmers and Merchants.	Robert Bridge	Wm. E. Smails	717, 569 326, 272	103, 628	31, 182
	Fremont, Fremont	L. M. Keene		755,853	151,000	16,200
1	Friend, First Fullerton, First	L. E. Southwick Theo. C. Koch	A. H. Frantz H. C. Denkmann	378,951 301,798	25,000 25,000	
1	Fullerton, Fullerton	Martin I. Brown	W. P. Hatten	.  183,995	20,000	14,685
	Genoa, First	O. E. Green	B. D. Gorman	162,648 80,779	51,000 10,000	26,871 16,150
1	Genoa, Genoa Gering, First	G. A. Mollin Martin Gering	H. M. Thornton	103,727	12,900	13,266
	Gering, First	D.H.Griswold	W. A. Brown	299, 206	41,400	4,500
	Gothenburg, Citizens Gothenburg, Gothen-	J. H. Kelly S. L. Burson	B. R. Kelly E. J. Lautzenheiser.	. 163,073 367,120	25,750 $25,000$	10, 142 10, 250
	burg. Grand Island, First Grand Island, Grand	S. N. Wolbach C. C. Hansen	L. M. Talmage G. B. Bell	927,679 577,253	70,000 100,000	63,000 21,078
3	Greelev. First	Th Haellmonth	Tobn H O'Mollow	76, 436 118, 135 110, 844 150, 062	7,000	8, 250
	Greenwood, First	N. H. Meeker	J. E. Hart S. C. Houghton	. 118, 135	18,000 20,000 22,500	25, 481 33, 279 19, 969
8	Greenwood, First Gresham, First	W. N. Hylton	J. E. Hart	.  110.844	. 20.00c	33. 279

Reso	urces.			Liabilities.						
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	deposits.	liabilities.	
\$61, 104 56, 245 124, 869 48, 126	11.909			50 000	9, 438 15, 084	13,000 18,750	\$258, 164 265, 862 591, 304 180, 831	\$1,000	\$70, 311 17, 246 1, 931 324, 858 118, 968 1, 373 25, 152 28, 998 52, 458 8, 502 11, 770 4, 452 24, 975	1 2 3 4
12 430 65, 273 21, 647	1 4 716	108, 519 190, 050 112, 295	25,000 30,000 25,000	25,000 2,000 5,000 5,000	2,012 969 276	10.000	73, 257 146, 582 72, 019			6 7
205, 303 251, 464 49, 192 30, 220	32, 410 35, 842 17, 460 6, 850	715, 673 314, 665 108, 519 190, 050 112, 295 908, 538 1, 108, 193 250, 247 181, 950 245, 344	25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000	40,000 50,000 10,000 5,250 3,000	7,337 17,137 925	100,000 100,000 13,000 24,995	335, 344 722, 088 174, 949	1,000	324, 858 118, 968 1, 373	9 10
54, 151 20, 566	4, 373	245, 344 146, 863 613, 866 133, 349	25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000	3, 200 3, 000 5, 000 25, 000 2, 500	235 1,063 109 9,417	25,000	191, 281 109, 254 453 300	1 000	95 159	12 13 14
104, 448 6, 588 68, 520 50, 625	10, 559	133, 349 314, 178 261, 895	25, 000 50, 000 25, 000	2,500 10,000 6,000	79 15, 763 2, 567		99, 520 196, 917 203, 328		28, 998	15 16 17
31,308 31,395 67 251	8,322 10,986	132, 423 266, 047	25,000 25,000 25,000	25,000 7,500	1,099	25,000 25,000 10,000	81, 324 135, 192 138, 429		<b>52</b> , 458	18 19 20
74,662 18,076	7,329 $23,978$ $6,273$	130, 186	50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	20,000 285 5,000 2,000	1.013	6.400	127,038 300,901 85,719		8,502 11,770	21 22 23
39, 905 42, 224 85, 568	8, 891 6, 723 <b>25, 4</b> 96	250, 409		2,000 2,000 <b>2</b> 5,000	1,687 108 3,677	6, 250 25, 000	74, 535 222, 410		4, 452 24, 975	25 26
135, 488 30, 416 133, 482 90, 756	10, 164 32, 916 28, 548	244, 440 583, 995 539, 799	25, 000 50, 000 50, 000	10,000 15,000 10,000 25,000	18, 721 2, 717 8, 297 949	25,000 35,000 30,000	176, 733 415, 289		65, 409	28 29
20, 372 105, 700 56, 777 10, 592 68, 238	14,027 24,718 14,575 6,996	114 Q45	50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000	15,000	6,552 518	12,500 19,000 6,250	221, 921 340, 971 234, 095 72, 177	1.000	10,000 13,964 15,345 74,179 101,782 3 375 13,181 5,140 332 12,617 30,701 471,251 438,902 24,711 177,033	31 32 33 34
19, 488 20, 163	6,241 4,712	486, 650 136, 541 88, 647 297, 517		1,500	1,445 $2,597$	5,950 6,250 49,500	102, 788 55, 952 140, 075	1,000	15,345	36 37 38
91,967 57,067 40,760	24, 569 10, 576	549, 042 245, 556	50,000 50,000 25,000	25,000 25,000 4,700 10,000		40,000	289, 279 318, 883 180, 348	9,798	74, 179 101, 782 375	39 40 41
24, 347	6,332	282, 381 143, 202 147, 244 179, 250	25,000 25,000 25,000	5,000 7,000	2, 450 507 1 294	6,250 20,000 24 400	104, 502 89, 598 123, 224		5, 140 332	43 44 45
17, 667 51, 194 30, 385 17, 573	8,718 28,027	213, 441	30,000	10,000	2,627 2,894 3,257 754	25,000 17,500 50,000 24,500	128, 222 153, 047 257, 069	1,000	12,617	46 47 48
89, 085 179, 110 209, 064 45, 602	23,381 58,329 58,495	468,066 $1,233,515$ $1,122,879$	50,000 50,000 150,000 100,000 100,000	14,000 30,000 35,000 28,000	1,754 10,405	150,000 100,000	316, 220 430, 510 438, 572 275, 573	1,000	30,701 471,251 438,902 24,711	50 51 52 53
91,000 158,973 49,513	30,198	1,056,447 $602,522$		100,000 40,000 16,000	28,034 2,002	150.000	450, 379	1,000	177,033 485,520	54 55
46,785 83,228 28,273	16,814 15,956 6,567	282,279 339,703 141,769	50,000 50,000 25,000 50,000	1 13 000	$2,186 \\ 1,071$	20,000 50,000	197, 007 197, 093 229, 832 99, 547		300	57 58 59
42,934 74,955 68,912 49,950	6,412 $12,700$	286,865	50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000	4,000 25,000 12,500 35,000	9,997 1,325	40,000	102,743 314,639 219,011 374,110		300 1,797 2,316 5,786	60 61 62 63
184, 363 142, 216	62, 215	1,342,332 902,762	100,000 100,000	}	9,578	)	937,060 602,225		125, 694 39, 345	64 65
11,314 48,028 78,543 107,981	9,778 7,064 17,680 15,733	112,779 216,708 260,347 316,245	25,000 25,000 25,000 30,000	2,925 5,000 7,063 3,110	232	7,200 18,000 20,000 22,500	75,900 168,476 206,283 259,204		1,667 260,347	66 67 68 69

# Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1	Harrison, First Hartington, First Hartington, Hartington.	F. W. Clarke	W. H. Davis	\$197, 262 239, 457 180, 007	\$15,662 25,500	\$6,995 9,500 17,847
1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Hartington, First	Frans Nelson Levi Kimbali	R. G. Mason F. M. Kimball	180,007	25, 6001	9,500 17.847
4	Hastings, First	A L Clarke	W. A. Taylor	1,348,703	202, 547	82.430
5	Hastings, First Hastings, Exchange Hastings, German	C. G. Lane J. P. A. Black Jno. B. Cruzen	W. A. Taylor D. P. Jones	1,348,703 281,811 282,915	202, 547 103, 125 52, 100 25, 800	54,380 5,500
7	Hastings, German	J. P. A. Black Ino B. Cruzen	John Slaker E. E. Munsil	282,915 95,873	25, 100 25, 800	5,500 6,252
- 8 I	Hayes Center, First Hay Springs, First Hebron, First	С. F. Сопее	waiter Brown	109, 155	10,362	6,252 3,800
9	Hebron, First	A. G. Collins	W. B. Liggit	416,377	20,010	24.500
10 11	Henderson, First Holdrege, First Holdrege, City	Jacob I. Kroeker L. J. Titus	J. J. Kroeker G. H. Titus	416,377 95,480 580,694	25, 863 50, 653	2,000 13,500
12	Holdrege, City	D. Hanna	G. H. Titus E. P. Dunlap	261,534	20, 6001	25,186
13		A. M. Tillman R. A. Clark	J. Howard Heine	214.123	25,750 31,000 10,312	17,300
14 15	Humphrey First	Henry Hunker	J. F. Walsh John E. Hugg	175,030 102,492	10.312	20, 919
16	Humboldt, National Humphrey, First Johnson, First	Daniel Casey	R. C. Boyd Louis J. Lintz A. U. Dann	l 84-5231	26,000	13,000 20,912 7,500
17		Peter Berlet	Louis J. Lintz	83,305 223,262 492,966 192,613	26,000	5. 182
18 19	Kearney, Central Kearney, City Kearney, Commercial	W. T. Auld W. R. Adair	J. S. Adair	492, 966	50,000 50,000	1,500 34,16
20	Kearney, Commercial	T. B. Garrison	J. S. Adair R. D. Garrison	192,613	50,000 89,500	$\frac{34,166}{43,000}$
21	Lawrence, First	H. Gilsdorf	Jay M. Kiley	1 101,1626	26.0881	16,909
20 21 22 23	Lexington, First Lexington, Dawson	H. Gilsdorf H. V. Temple E. M. F. Leflang	Jay M. Kiley F. L. Temple Alf. E. Grantham	394,892 239,152	12,500 53,500	16,909 20,200 13,800
- 1	County	-			1	
24	Lincoln, First Lincoln, Central Lincoln, City Lincoln, National Bank	S. H. Burnham	H. S. Freeman	3,001,054	207,412	167,395
25 26 27	Lincoln, Central	P. L. Hall W. T. Auld	Beman C. Fox	847,091 1,227,612 1,122,894	87,785 166,100 157,000	8,703 61,400 18,000
27	Lincoln, National Bank	M. Weil	L. T. Dunn	1,122,894	157,000	18,000
28 29	Litchfield, First	L. J. Titus	W. H. Swartz	163,226	10,343 18,143	6,600
29 30	Loomis, First. Loup City, First. Lyons, First.	L. J. Titus. L. J. Titus. A. P. Culley. Geo. W. Little.	D. W. Titus W. H. Swartz L. Hansen Charles McMonies	89,681 163,226 141,150	18,143 7,000 25,010	7,803 $6,600$ $11,289$
31 32 33 34	Lyons, First	M. C. Garrett	Ed. Fricke	92,185	25,010	3,968
33	Madison, First Madison, Farmers	Thomas O'Shea	John Tully	163,410 137,793 158,383	12,500 25,000	18,240 10,02
34	Marquette, First McCook, First	W. I. Farley	J. J. Refshange	158,383	6,531	× 600
35 36	McCook Citizens	B. M. Frees V. Franklin	F. A. Pennell	274,602 250,037	50,500 50,900	18,778 18,000 17,685 13,150
37 38	McCook, Citizens McCook, McCook Minden, First	P. Walsh N. C. Rogers	R. A. Green C. J. O'Brien C. S. Rogers	164,845 159,443	50,900 51,854 12,500	17,68
38	Minden, First	N. C. Rogers	C. S. Rogers	159,443	12,500	13,150
39 40	Minden, Exchange Mitchell, First	H. S. Clarke ir	Thad Robison H. O. Eastman	161,089 173,463	6.760	10,000 12,96
41	Nebraska City, Mer-	F. R. Kingsley H. S. Clarke, jr H. N. Shewell	R. O. Marwell	173,463 311,860	15,234 6,760 51,300	12,968 36,72
42	chants. Nebraska City, Ne-	W. L. Wilson	H. D. Wilson	322,358	115,400	54,88
<b>4</b> 3	braska City. Nebraska City, Otoe	Oliver Kimmel	Jno. W. Steinhart.	308,476	51,000	16,39
44	County. Neligh Neligh	C. J. Anderson	C. L. Wattles	193,134	6,250	5,38
45	Nelson, First. Newman, First. Norfolk, Citizens. Norfolk, Nebraska.	Wm. A. Voigt	F. E. Bottenfield	1 249.572	77.100	9,60
46 47	Newman, First	C. L. Jurell	E. H. Gernart	.] 158,391	25,500	6,50 30,96
48	Norfolk, Nebraska	James F. Toy G. D. Butterfield	W. P. Logan	328, 939	36,400 64,515	11,90
49	NOTIOLK, NOTIOLK	C. E. Burnham	L. P. Pasewalk	I 644.552	1 100.000	47.98
50 51	North Bend, First North Bend, National	C. Cusack	Roy J. Cusack	218,852 274,260 321,225	50,000 25,900 101,900	7,00
52	North Platte, First	Arthur McNamara.	Thos. H. Fowler F. L. Mooney	321,225	101,900	7,00 9,05 81,78
<b>5</b> 3	Oakland, First	A. Berkman	A. L. Cull	. 270,289	12,500	12,03
54 55	Omaha, First Omaha, City	C. T. Kountze John F. Flack	T. L. Davis Wm. S. Hillis	7,403,254	450,000	751, 67 601 68
56	Omaha, Merchants	Luther Drake	F. P. Hamilton	4,325,790	102,010 530,000	601,68 253,74 292,62
55 56 57 58 59	Omaha, Merchants Omaha, Nebraska	Luther Drake H. W. Yates J. H. Millard.	F. P. Hamilton W. E. Shepard	499,812 4,325,790 1,023,987 7,628,508	216,716	292,62
58 50		J. H. Millard	W. H. Bucholz W. E. Rhoades	7,628,508 7,700,263	1,205,175 600,000	791,56 954 80
60	O'Neill, First	M. T. Barlow T. F. Birmingham	Edw. F. Gallagher	296, 130	50,000	954, 80 23, 58 5, 00
61	O'Neill, O'Neill	M. Dowling	. S. J. Weekes	296, 130 169, 464 387, 998	51,600	5,00
62 63	Omaha, United States. O'Neill, First. O'Neill, O'Neill. Ord, First. Orleans, Citizens.	Peter Mortensen J. E. Dunlay	W. P. Pierce	387,998	25,000 25,601	11.16
64	Osceola, First	H. M. Powers	S A Spider	155 274	25,000	10,20
65	Overton, First	A. U. Dann	E. R. Green	. 98, 947	25,000	1 5.65
66 67	Osceola, First. Overton, First. Oxford, First. Pawnee City, Farmers. Pawnee City, National.	J. T. Trenery	E. R. Green W. G. Springer H. C. Van Horn H. H. Bull.	121, 872 372, 133	25,000 50,000	33.84
68	Pawnee City, National	H. L. Brinkerhoff	H. H. Bull	372, 133 117, 401	12,500	

Re	sources.	}	Liabilities.							[
Due from banks, of change and oth cash items	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	liabilities.	
\$84, 50, 25, 500, 25, 30, 130, \$41, 4, 4109, \$29, 57, \$30, 108, 113, 49, 109, 57, \$31, 109, 57, 57, \$31, 109, 57, 57, \$31, 109, 57, 57, \$31, 109, 57, 57, \$31, 109, 57, 57, \$31, 109, 57, 57, \$31, 109, 57, 57, \$31, 109, 57, 57, \$31, 109, 57, 57, \$31, 109, 57, 57, \$31, 109, 57, 57, \$31, 109, 57, 57, 57, 57, 57, 57, 57, 57, 57, 57	332 19, 132 318 8, 52 35 98, 120 444 22, 935 304 28, 741 333 10, 239 778 9, 1378 96 27, 733 9700 31, 341 880 22, 220 440 14, 779 554 10, 253 555 7, 925 555 7, 925 550 25, 077 5002 17, 880	257, (24, 2, 322, 034, 2, 322, 034, 2, 322, 034, 2, 324, 2, 322, 034, 2, 324,	50,000 40,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 60,000 60,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	15, 000 10, 000 20, 060 20, 060 10, 000 5, 000 15, 000 15, 000 10, 000 15, 000 15, 000 15, 000 10, 000 10, 000 10, 000 11, 500	0,349 1,157 16,605 738 62,760 1,856 3,155 1,993 676 321 906 10,251 1,685 2,770 1,048 1,048 3,449	24, 100 25, 000 200, 000 99, 000 35, 000 10, 000 10, 000 25, 000 20, 000 20, 000 25, 000 50, 000	\$242, 681 230, 348 180, 078 1, 425, 322 286, 259 328, 030 118, 548 123, 859 401, 240 92, 315 5247, 044 281, 581 217, 352 146, 562 90, 533 115, 564 186, 158 560, 670 146, 708 127, 525 442, 673 442, 673 266, 788	\$1,000 1,000	\$20, 558 1, 260 276, 243 37, 904 72, 408 22 9, 574 34, 413 15, 626 5, 546 375 101, 675 57, 744 23, 817 10, 000 577	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23
928,7 602,5 504,3 354,6	$\begin{bmatrix} 102,061 \\ 182,850 \end{bmatrix}$	$\substack{4,593,142\\1,648,189\\2,142,297\\1,800,043}$	400,000 150,000 250,000 150,000	21,000	134,871 8,792 20,716 34,223	197,500 80,500 163,500 150,000	764,305 919,447 619,349	1,000 1,000	623,590 737,634 795,471	25 26 27
82, 36, 16, 71, 53, 76, 36, 71, 33, 125, 109, 61, 690,	311     12,966       171     13,566       230     8,336       498     12,701       452     11,250       467     12,256       276     33,096       24,465     24,465       138     13,286	199,865 237,546 189,176 145,729 278,349 250,704 262,237 413,252 414,648 280,804	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	5,000 5,000 3,300 21,000 3,000 2,500 25,000 25,000	8,016 6,539 268 647 2,826 642 1,045 13,174 6,891	10,000 17,500 7,000 25,000 12,500 25,000 6,250 49,100 50,000	154,851 183,509 150,765 86,882 184,625 176,970 227,442 237,339 221,860 170,190 248,909 225,526 218,545 327,556		1,143 5,200 7,402 20,091 38,609 60,897 2,274 12,706 2,811 54,176	28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 40 41
130,5 57,7	38,385		100,000	20,000	9,190	99,300	358,919	1,000	73,176	42
13, 62, 72, 69, 152, 318, 80, 37, 36, 36, 36, 312, 22,262, 565, 565, 4297, 2,603, 114, 32, 138, 100,	\$31   16,702   32,515   32,515   32,515   32,515   32,515   32,515   31,515	274,008 387,698 590,699 1,158,256 366,948 363,088 622,058 363,652 17,29,754 7,938,689 2,259,686 15,361,886 15,361,886 15,361,886 15,361,886 13,338,946 13,338,946 13,338,946 13,338,946 13,338,946 13,338,946	25,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 100,000 25,000 500,000 200,000 1,000,000 600,000	7,500 18,000 9,000 50,000 15,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 500,000 350,000 200,000 600,000 35,000 200,000 35,000 15,000	1,165 3,140 483 3,897 8,932 5,138 5,852 10,601 204,157 71,574 286,997 29,803 6,600 3,787 8,722 3,526 5,451	65,000 35,000 35,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 12,5000 12,500 100,000 300,000 197,100 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	262,850 $262,850$ $608,748$ $232,016$ $292,950$ $424,166$ $290,551$ $6,372,244$	1,000 1,000 1,000	82,586 16,587 217,366 296,505 1,000 16,038 5,650,908 2,563,728 496,980 7,079,926 5,207,56,151 9,745 11,107 6,202 74,012 403	48 49 50 51 52 53 54
30, 3 39, 3 79, 6 53, 3	350 7,254 327 8,621	167, 201 194, 820 560, 608 203, 384	25,000 25,000 50,000 25,000	1 3 000	968		113, 233 123, 388 360, 075 160, 983		6, 202 74, 012 403	65 66 67 68

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

Location and name of bank.   President.   Cashier			ł
6 Platitsmouth, First. Geo. E. Dovey. H. N. Dovey. 7 Polk, First. J. W. Wilson. C. C. McCum. 8 Randolph, Security. James F. Toy. F. S. Stegge. 9 Randolph, Security. A. M. Modisett. H. C. Dale. 10 Rushville, Stockmens. A. M. Modisett. H. C. Dale. 12 St. Edward, First. O. H. Flory. Hugh Squain 12 St. Edward, Smith. Aubrey A. Smith. Jud. C. Wilson. Schuyler, First. Thomas Bryant. Geo. J. Bush. 14 Sargent, First. Thomas Bryant. Geo. J. Bush. 15 Schuyler, First. Thomas Bryant. Geo. J. Bush. 16 Schuyler, Schuyler. H. C. Wright. C. B. Sumne. 17 Scottsbluff, First. Geo. W. King. A. L. Bowen. 19 Seward, Jones. T. H. Wake. J. C. Mulfing. 21 Shelboy, First. Geo. W. King. A. L. Bowen. 19 Seward, Jones. T. H. Wake. J. C. Mulfing. 22 Shelton, Shelton. Jacob Bernhard. E. H. Spicer. South Omaha, Livestock. C. M. Schindel. L. M. Lord. 25 South Omaha, Packers. South Omaha, South. Omaha. Stock Yards. South Omaha, South. Omaha. Stock Yards. Spalding, First. Spanding, First. Spender, First. F. Coad. L. M. Lord. F. J. Moriart. H. C. Bostwick. J. C. French. 28 Store, First. Superior, Superior. Sh. Johnston. Wm. L. Willing. 38 Stromsburg, First. V. E. Wilson. Nathan Wils. Stromsburg, First. V. E. Wilson. Nathan Wils. Superior, Superior. Sh. Johnston. Wm. L. Will. Trekamah, First. J. M. Luebben. Theo. Miller. Trekamah, First. J. M. Luebben. Theo. Miller. Trekamah, First. J. J. M. Kingery. H. W. King. Sutton, Sutton. J. B. Dinsmore. P. F. Nuss. Superior, First. C. E. Staley. C. J. Canon. A. W. Buffum. A. O. Shaw. 41 Tekamah, First. J. M. Kingery. H. W. King. Wakefield, First. J. J. M. Kingery. H. W. King. Wakefield, First. J. J. M. Kingery. H. W. King. Wakefield, First. J. J. M. Kingery. H. W. King. Wakefield, First. J. J. Hutchins. J. J. Johnson. Wakefield, First. J. J. Hutchins. J. J. Johnson. Wakefield, First. J. J. Hutchins. J. J. Johnson. Wakefield, First. J. J. Hutchins. J. J. Johnson. Wakefield, First. J. J. Hutchins. J. J. Johnson. Wakefield, First. J. J. Hutchins. J. J. Johnson. Wakefield, First. J. J. Hutchins. J. J. Johnson.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
6 Plattsmouth, First. Geo. E. Dovey. H. N. Dovey 7 Polk, First. J. W. Wilson. C. C. McCum 8 Randolph, Security. Paul Buol. M. P. Buol. 10 Rushville, Stockmens. A. M. Modisett. H. C. Dale. 11 St. Edward, First. O. H. Flory. Hugh Squair 12 St. Edward, First. O. H. Flory. Hugh Squair 12 St. Edward, Smith. Aubrey A. Smith. Jud. C. Wilson. Schuyler, First. Thomas Bryant. Geo. J. Bush 16 Schuyler, First. Thomas Bryant. Geo. J. Bush 17 Scottsbluff, First. Geo. W. King. A. L. Bowen. 18 Scribner, First. Joel Tishue. W. E. Langw. 20 Seward, Jones. T. H. Wake. J. C. Mulfing. Schuby, First. Geo. W. King. A. L. Bowen. 19 Seward, Jones. T. H. Wake. J. C. Mulfing. 21 Shelboy, First. Geo. M. Smith. E. L. Ander. 22 Sidney, First. Geo. M. Schindel. J. C. Mulfing. 22 Shelton, Shelton. Jacob Bernhard. E. H. Spicer. South Omaha, Livestock C. M. Schindel. J. E. H. Spicer. South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha. Stock Yards. Spalding, First. Spicer. F. Coad. J. F. Coad. F. J. Moriart. H. C. Bostwick. J. C. French. 23 Sidney, First. Stock Yards. Spalding, First. Superior, First. F. M. Widner. F. W. Wood. Stanton, First. Levi Miller. A. P. Pilger. Stromsburg, First. V. E. Wilson. Nathan Wils. Stuton, First. H. L. Thomas. N. F. Crowe. Superior, Superior. Sn. Johnston. Wm. L. Wil. Superior, Superior. Sn. Johnston. Wm. L. Wil. Tecumseh, Citizens. C. E. Adams. A. C. Felt. W. A. Cotton. Fritz. Nichla G. Latta. Trenton, First. W. A. Cotton. Fritz. Nichla G. Latta. Trenton, First. J. M. Kingery. H. W. King. Trecumseh, Citizens. C. E. Staley. C. J. Canon. 40 Tecumseh, Tecumseh. A. W. Buffum. A. O. Shaw. 41 Tekamah, First. J. M. Kingery. H. W. King. Trenton, First. C. H. Cornell. M. V. Nicho. Wakefield, First. P. Latta. Ed Latta. Trenton, First. C. H. Cornell. M. V. Nicho. Wakefield, First. P. Latta. Ed. Latta. Trenton, First. C. H. Cornell. M. V. Nicho. Wakefield, First. Frank E. Strahan. Levt Kimba S. Wayne, Citizens. C. L. Hondsay. O. Scar Hanso. West Point, First. J. L. Hutchlins. Thomas Mult. Weeping Water, First. J. L. Hutchlins. Thomas Mu	\$296,500	\$50,000 25,000	\$17,666
6 Plattsmouth, First. Geo. E. Dovey. H. N. Dovey 7 Polk, First. J. W. Wilson. C. C. McCum 8 Randolph, Security. Paul Buol. M. P. Buol. 10 Rushville, Stockmens. A. M. Modisett. H. C. Dale. 11 St. Edward, First. O. H. Flory. Hugh Squair 12 St. Edward, First. O. H. Flory. Hugh Squair 12 St. Edward, Smith. Aubrey A. Smith. Jud. C. Wilson. Schuyler, First. Thomas Bryant. Geo. J. Bush 16 Schuyler, First. Thomas Bryant. Geo. J. Bush 17 Scottsbluff, First. Geo. W. King. A. L. Bowen. 18 Scribner, First. Joel Tishue. W. E. Langw. 20 Seward, Jones. T. H. Wake. J. C. Mulfing. Schuby, First. Geo. W. King. A. L. Bowen. 19 Seward, Jones. T. H. Wake. J. C. Mulfing. 21 Shelboy, First. Geo. M. Smith. E. L. Ander. 22 Sidney, First. Geo. M. Schindel. J. C. Mulfing. 22 Shelton, Shelton. Jacob Bernhard. E. H. Spicer. South Omaha, Livestock C. M. Schindel. J. E. H. Spicer. South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha. Stock Yards. Spalding, First. Spicer. F. Coad. J. F. Coad. F. J. Moriart. H. C. Bostwick. J. C. French. 23 Sidney, First. Stock Yards. Spalding, First. Superior, First. F. M. Widner. F. W. Wood. Stanton, First. Levi Miller. A. P. Pilger. Stromsburg, First. V. E. Wilson. Nathan Wils. Stuton, First. H. L. Thomas. N. F. Crowe. Superior, Superior. Sn. Johnston. Wm. L. Wil. Superior, Superior. Sn. Johnston. Wm. L. Wil. Tecumseh, Citizens. C. E. Adams. A. C. Felt. W. A. Cotton. Fritz. Nichla G. Latta. Trenton, First. W. A. Cotton. Fritz. Nichla G. Latta. Trenton, First. J. M. Kingery. H. W. King. Trecumseh, Citizens. C. E. Staley. C. J. Canon. 40 Tecumseh, Tecumseh. A. W. Buffum. A. O. Shaw. 41 Tekamah, First. J. M. Kingery. H. W. King. Trenton, First. C. H. Cornell. M. V. Nicho. Wakefield, First. P. Latta. Ed Latta. Trenton, First. C. H. Cornell. M. V. Nicho. Wakefield, First. P. Latta. Ed. Latta. Trenton, First. C. H. Cornell. M. V. Nicho. Wakefield, First. Frank E. Strahan. Levt Kimba S. Wayne, Citizens. C. L. Hondsay. O. Scar Hanso. West Point, First. J. L. Hutchlins. Thomas Mult. Weeping Water, First. J. L. Hutchlins. Thomas Mu	ns 143, 496	25,000	\$17,666 10,785 12,900
6 Plattsmouth, First. Geo. E. Dovey. H. N. Dovey 7 Polk, First. J. W. Wilson. C. C. McCum 8 Randolph, Security. Paul Buol. M. P. Buol. 10 Rushville, Stockmens. A. M. Modisett. H. C. Dale. 11 St. Edward, First. O. H. Flory. Hugh Squair 12 St. Edward, First. O. H. Flory. Hugh Squair 12 St. Edward, Smith. Aubrey A. Smith. Jud. C. Wilson. Schuyler, First. Thomas Bryant. Geo. J. Bush 16 Schuyler, First. Thomas Bryant. Geo. J. Bush 17 Scottsbluff, First. Geo. W. King. A. L. Bowen. 18 Scribner, First. Joel Tishue. W. E. Langw. 20 Seward, Jones. T. H. Wake. J. C. Mulfing. Schuby, First. Geo. W. King. A. L. Bowen. 19 Seward, Jones. T. H. Wake. J. C. Mulfing. 21 Shelboy, First. Geo. M. Smith. E. L. Ander. 22 Sidney, First. Geo. M. Schindel. J. C. Mulfing. 22 Shelton, Shelton. Jacob Bernhard. E. H. Spicer. South Omaha, Livestock C. M. Schindel. J. E. H. Spicer. South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha. Stock Yards. Spalding, First. Spicer. F. Coad. J. F. Coad. F. J. Moriart. H. C. Bostwick. J. C. French. 23 Sidney, First. Stock Yards. Spalding, First. Superior, First. F. M. Widner. F. W. Wood. Stanton, First. Levi Miller. A. P. Pilger. Stromsburg, First. V. E. Wilson. Nathan Wils. Stuton, First. H. L. Thomas. N. F. Crowe. Superior, Superior. Sn. Johnston. Wm. L. Wil. Superior, Superior. Sn. Johnston. Wm. L. Wil. Tecumseh, Citizens. C. E. Adams. A. C. Felt. W. A. Cotton. Fritz. Nichla G. Latta. Trenton, First. W. A. Cotton. Fritz. Nichla G. Latta. Trenton, First. J. M. Kingery. H. W. King. Trecumseh, Citizens. C. E. Staley. C. J. Canon. 40 Tecumseh, Tecumseh. A. W. Buffum. A. O. Shaw. 41 Tekamah, First. J. M. Kingery. H. W. King. Trenton, First. C. H. Cornell. M. V. Nicho. Wakefield, First. P. Latta. Ed Latta. Trenton, First. C. H. Cornell. M. V. Nicho. Wakefield, First. P. Latta. Ed. Latta. Trenton, First. C. H. Cornell. M. V. Nicho. Wakefield, First. Frank E. Strahan. Levt Kimba S. Wayne, Citizens. C. L. Hondsay. O. Scar Hanso. West Point, First. J. L. Hutchlins. Thomas Mult. Weeping Water, First. J. L. Hutchlins. Thomas Mu	rg 133, 565 133, 773	50, 300 25, 000	8, 000
7 Polk, First. J. W. Wilson. C. C. McCum. 8 Randolph, Security Paul Buol. M. P. Buol. 10 Rushville, Stockmens. A. M. Modisett. H. C. Dale. 11 St. Edward, First. O. H. Flory. Hugh Squair 12 St. Edward, Smith. Aubrey A. Smith. Jud. C. Wilson. 13 St. Paul, Citizens. K. McCormick. A. McCormick. 14 Sargent, First. Thomas Bryant. Geo. J. Bush. 15 Schuyler, First. Thomas Bryant. Geo. J. Bush. 16 Schuyler, Schuyler. H. C. Wright. C. B. Summe. 17 Scottsbluif, First. Geo. W. King. A. L. Bowen. 18 Scribner, First. Joel Tishue. W. E. Langy. 20 Seward, Jones. T. H. Wake. J. C. Mulfing. 21 Shelby, First. Geo. M. Smith. E. L. Ander. 22 Sidney, First. Geo. M. Smith. E. L. Ander. 23 Sidney, First. Geo. M. Smith. E. L. Ander. 24 South Omaha, Livestock C. M. Schindel. L. M. Lord. 25 South Omaha, Packers. J. F. Coad. F. J. Moriart. 26 South Omaha, South. Omaha. 27 South Omaha, South. Omaha. 28 Spalding, First. S. W. Allenton. J. C. French. 29 Spencer, First. Levi Miller. A. P. Pilger. 31 Stanton, Stanton. F. P. Hanlon. J. Eberly 32 Stromsburg, First. V. E. Wilson. Nathan Wils. 33 Stuart, First. C. E. Adams. A. C. Felt. 34 Superior, Superior. S. N. Johnston. Wm. L. Wil. 35 Superior, Superior. S. N. Johnston. Wm. L. Wil. 36 Sutton, First. W. A. Cotton. Fritz. Nichla. 36 Sutton, First. W. A. Cotton. Fritz. Nichla. 37 Sutton, Sutton. J. B. Dinsmore. P. F. Nuss. 38 Syracuse, First. W. A. Cotton. Fritz. Nichla. 40 Tecumseh, Citizens. C. E. Staley. C. J. Canon. 40 Tecumseh, Citizens. C. E. Staley. C. J. Canon. 41 Tekamah, First. J. M. Kingery. H. W. King. 42 Tilden, First. J. J. M. Kingery. H. W. King. 43 Tobias, Tobias. E. D. Ingham. C. E. Inghan. 44 Trenton, First. P. Latta. Ed Latta. 45 Wayne, Efirst. Prank E. Strahan. J. J. Johnson. 46 Wakefield, First. Prank E. Strahan. Levt Kimba. 47 Valentine, First. C. H. Cornell. M. V. Nicho. 48 Wahoo, SaundersCounty. W. C. Kirchman. J. J. Johnson. 49 Wayne, Citizens. A. L. Tucker. D. C. Main. 50 West Point, First. H. E. L. Lindsay. O. H. Johns. 50 West Point, First. A. A. Reber. W. M. A. Back	133, 773 195, 888 7	10, 130 51, 500	12,000
8 Randolph, First.		51,500	8,000 12,000 29,011 8,600
Randoll, Sectimens 10 Rushville, Stockmens 11 St. Edward, First. 21 St. Edward, First. 22 St. Edward, Smith. 33 St. Paul, Citizens. 44 Sargent, First. 55 Schuyler, First. 56 Schuyler, Schuyler. 57 Scottsbluff, First. 58 Scribner, First. 59 Seward, Jones. 51 Seward, Jones. 51 Seward, Jones. 51 Seward, Jones. 51 Shelby, First. 52 Shelby, First. 53 Shelby, First. 54 South Omaha, Packers. 55 South Omaha, Packers. 56 South Omaha, Packers. 57 South Omaha, Packers. 58 Spalding, First. 59 Spalding, First. 50 Spalding, First. 50 Subhomer, First. 51 Stanton, Stanton. 52 Stromsburg, First. 53 Superior, First. 54 Superior, First. 55 Superior, Superior 56 Sutton, Statton. 57 Sutton, Sutton. 58 Syraeuse, First. 59 Superior, First. 50 Superior, First. 50 Superior, Superior 51 Superior, First. 51 Superior, Superior 52 Sutton, Sutton. 53 Syraeuse, First. 54 Superior, First. 55 Superior, First. 56 Sutton, Sutton. 57 Sutton, Sutton. 58 Syraeuse, First. 59 Superior, First. 50 Superior, Superior 50 Superior, Superior 51 Superior, Superior 52 Superior, Superior 53 Sutton, Sutton. 54 Superior, First. 55 Superior, Superior 56 Sutton, Sutton. 57 Sutton, Sutton. 58 Syraeuse, First. 59 Superior, Superior 50 Superior, Superior 50 Superior, Superior 51 Superior, Superior 52 Superior, Superior 53 Superior, Superior 54 Superior, Superior 55 Superior, Superior 56 West Point, First. 57 Superior, First. 58 Superior, First. 59 Superior, Superior 50 Wakefield, First. 50 Lattable, First. 51 Luebben. 52 Superior, First. 53 Superior, Superior 54 Superior, First. 55 Superior, Superior 56 West Point, First. 57 Superior, First. 58 Superior, First. 59 Superior, Superior 50 Washefield, First. 50 Superior, Superior 50 Washefield, First. 51 Superior, First. 52 Superior, First. 53 Superior, First. 54 Superior, First. 55 Superior, First. 56 Superior, First. 57 Superior, First. 58 Superior, First. 59 Superior, First. 50 Superior, First. 50 Superior, First. 51 Superior, First. 52 Superior, First. 53 Superior, First. 54 Superior, First. 55 Superior, First. 56 S	158, 467	71 27 8001	5, 124)
14   Sargent, First.   H. A. Sherman   A. F. Phillip	180, 168	12, 500	6, 980
14   Sargent, First.   H. A. Sherman   A. F. Phillip	180, 168 132, 773 128, 277	10,310 25,500	6, 566 7, 500
14   Sargent, First.   H. A. Sherman   A. F. Phillip	on 83, 226 217, 305	6, 456	6,982
16   Schuyler, First		13,062	8 546
	130, 897 194, 290 151, 342	25,750 30,450	7, 218 15, 700 19, 000
	r 151, 342	30, 450 25, 000	19,000
South Omaha, Livestock   South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South H. C. Bostwick J. C. French Stock Yards.   South Omaha, Union F. H. Davis.   F. W. Clarke South Omaha, Union Stock Yards.   Substance South Omaha, Union Stock Yards.   Substance South Omaha, South Omaha, Union Stock Yards.   Substance, First.   F. M. Widner   F. W. Wood Stanton, First.   Levi Miller   A. P. Pilger.   A. P. Pilger.   A. P. Pilger.   A. P. Pilger.   Substance, First.   H. L. Thomas   N. F. Crowe Stuperior, Superior   S. N. Johnston   N. F. Crowe Stutton, First.   C. E. Adams.   A. C. Felt   Superior, Superior   S. N. Johnston   Wm. L. Will Stutton, First.   W. A. Cotton   Theo. Miller   Theo. Mill	1 1 157 329	CI 6 7000	16, 342
South Omaha, Livestock   South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South H. C. Bostwick J. C. French Stock Yards.   South Omaha, Union F. H. Davis.   F. W. Clarke South Omaha, Union Stock Yards.   Substance South Omaha, Union Stock Yards.   Substance South Omaha, South Omaha, Union Stock Yards.   Substance, First.   F. M. Widner   F. W. Wood Stanton, First.   Levi Miller   A. P. Pilger.   A. P. Pilger.   A. P. Pilger.   A. P. Pilger.   Substance, First.   H. L. Thomas   N. F. Crowe Stuperior, Superior   S. N. Johnston   N. F. Crowe Stutton, First.   C. E. Adams.   A. C. Felt   Superior, Superior   S. N. Johnston   Wm. L. Will Stutton, First.   W. A. Cotton   Theo. Miller   Theo. Mill	d 189, 118 vorthy. 282, 949 er 298, 840	7,250 50,894	6,738 17,307
South Omaha, Livestock   South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South H. C. Bostwick J. C. French Stock Yards.   South Omaha, Union F. H. Davis.   F. W. Clarke South Omaha, Union Stock Yards.   Substance South Omaha, Union Stock Yards.   Substance South Omaha, South Omaha, Union Stock Yards.   Substance, First.   F. M. Widner   F. W. Wood Stanton, First.   Levi Miller   A. P. Pilger.   A. P. Pilger.   A. P. Pilger.   A. P. Pilger.   Substance, First.   H. L. Thomas   N. F. Crowe Stuperior, Superior   S. N. Johnston   N. F. Crowe Stutton, First.   C. E. Adams.   A. C. Felt   Superior, Superior   S. N. Johnston   Wm. L. Will Stutton, First.   W. A. Cotton   Theo. Miller   Theo. Mill	er 298,840	50,000	17, 307 13, 000 9, 246 1, 000
South Omaha, Livestock   South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South H. C. Bostwick J. C. French Stock Yards.   South Omaha, Union F. H. Davis.   F. W. Clarke South Omaha, Union Stock Yards.   Substance South Omaha, Union Stock Yards.   Substance South Omaha, South Omaha, Union Stock Yards.   Substance, First.   F. M. Widner   F. W. Wood Stanton, First.   Levi Miller   A. P. Pilger.   A. P. Pilger.   A. P. Pilger.   A. P. Pilger.   Substance, First.   H. L. Thomas   N. F. Crowe Stuperior, Superior   S. N. Johnston   N. F. Crowe Stutton, First.   C. E. Adams.   A. C. Felt   Superior, Superior   S. N. Johnston   Wm. L. Will Stutton, First.   W. A. Cotton   Theo. Miller   Theo. Mill	son . l 112.961	LL 2.5 (XXX)	9,246
25   South Omaha, Packers.   J. F. Coad.   F. J. Moriari	r 129, 471	25,000	1,000
South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, South Omaha, Union Stock Yards.   S. W. Allenton	r 129, 471 398, 905 ty 1, 788, 129	7,070 25,000 5 104,000 150,000	31, 379
Stock Yards.   S. W. Allenton   John P. Dun	2,009,08	200,000	1,000 31,379 50,000 29,341
Stanton, Stanton   F. P. Hallon   N. Eberly	1	1 1	0.000
Stanton, Stanton   F. P. Hallon   N. Eberly	is	$\begin{bmatrix} 25,000 \\ 102,500 \end{bmatrix}$	9,298 26,546
Stanton, Stanton   F. F. Hallon   Stanton   Stanton   F. F. Hallon   Nathan Wils	304, 425 202, 265 132, 132 son 236, 256	102,500 50,173	26, 546 10, 000
Stuart, First	son 236 256	25,539 38,036	4,500 26,300
Sutton, Sutton   J. B. Dinsmore   P. F. Nuss.	11 61, 638		5 070
Sutton, Sutton   J. B. Dinsmore   P. F. Nuss.	288, 273 lson 179, 811 158, 046	51,625 1 25,000 12,900	15, 127
Sutton, Sutton   J. B. Dinsmore   P. F. Nuss.	158,046	12,900	14,932
38   Tecumseh, Citizens   C. E. Staley   C. J. Canon			7 600
1110en, First	185, 443 185, 176 149, 381	50,500 52,500 51,000	41, 180 15, 852 50, 681
1110en, First	149, 38	51,000	50,681
146 Utica, First	285, 183	81 - 160 000	16 054
146 Utica, First	ery 171, 938 m 39, 98 algh 91, 853	12,980 6,535	6, 490 10, 968
146 Utica, First   First Beckord   G. G. Jones	algh 91,853	); 20,491	10,900
Valentine, First	1 1a7.87	1 41,600 55,964	9,865 3,900
57 West Point, West Point Wm. Stuefer. Jas. W. Shes 58 Wilber, National. Henry Gund. J. I. Moore. 59 Wilcox, First. E. L. Lindsay. O. H. Johns 60 Wilcox, First A. Bacher. Wm. Armst	lson 210, 93	5 25, 103	13,817
57 West Point, West Point Wm. Stuefer. Jas. W. Shes 58 Wilber, National. Henry Gund. J. I. Moore. 59 Wilcox, First. E. L. Lindsay. O. H. Johns 60 Wilcox, First A. Bacher. Wm. Armst	on: 430,948	5 25, 103 5 35, 500 7 26, 000	13,817 8,000 26,934
57 West Point, West Point Wm. Stuefer. Jas. W. Shet 58 Wilber, National. Henry Gund. J. I. Moore. 59 Wilcox, First. E. L. Lindsay. O. H. Johns 60 Wilcox First A Racher Wm Armst	.11 1 131.263	21 25 500	11.300
57 West Point, West Point Wm. Stuefer. Jas. W. Shet 58 Wilber, National. Henry Gund. J. I. Moore. 59 Wilcox, First. E. L. Lindsay. O. H. Johns 60 Wilcox First A Racher Wm Armst	wsonl 150, 286	6 25,000	11.282
57 West Point, West Point Wm. Stuefer. Jas. W. Shet 58 Wilber, National. Henry Gund. J. I. Moore. 59 Wilcox, First. E. L. Lindsay. O. H. Johns 60 Wilcox First A Racher Wm Armst	n 364,008	18,750	9,000
57 West Point, West Point Wm. Stuefer. Jas. W. Shet 58 Wilber, National. Henry Gund. J. I. Moore. 59 Wilcox, First. E. L. Lindsay. O. H. Johns 60 Wilcox First A Racher Wm Armst	rtey 227,693	7  51,000	18,000
57 West Point, West Point Wm. Stuefer. Jas. W. Shes 58 Wilber, National. Henry Gund. J. I. Moore. 59 Wilcox, First. E. L. Lindsay. O. H. Johns 60 Wilcox, First A. Bacher. Wm. Armst	den 114,399	91 25 100	1 4 994
58 Wilber, National Henry Gund. J. I. Moore. 59 Wilcox, First E. L. Lindsay O. H. Johns 60 Wiener First A. Becher Wm Armst	nn 227, 600 arer 329, 390	6 12,500 6 51,500	19,090 22,950
59 Wilcox, First E. L. Lindsay O. H. Johns 60 Wisner First A Bacher Wm Armst	329, 399 231, 240 0n 111, 790	6 12,500 6 51,500 0 10,300	22,950 30,545
DU   WISHER, PIPSL A. Becher Wm. Armst	on 111,790	0   25,840	9,101
61 Wisner Citizens 1 J. H. Emley Henry Kinz	rong 202,82 el 181,78	50,000 51,550	6.200
62   Wolbach, First G. E. Lean E. H. Davis	el 181,78 88,90 252,40	4 6,500 0 40,500	6,200 5,968 16,000 3,709
63   Wood River, First   F. E. Slusser   H. S. Eaton 64   Wymore, First   W. F. Auld   J. A. McGui	re 252, 40 153, 10	$\begin{bmatrix} 40,500 \\ 12,750 \end{bmatrix}$	3 700
65 Wymore, City. J. A. Reuling. J. S. Jones.	1 158 30	61 51 500	
66 Wynot, First W. S. Weston F. A. Kindy	vall 78,06	6 10,200	6,925
66 Wynot, First. W. S. Weston. F. A. Kindy 67 York, First. Geo. W. Post. E. J. Wights 68 York, City. Harris M. Childs. C. H. Kollin	nan 686, 11 ig 345, 76	6 10,200 8 103,000 6 62,000	15,500 25,300
63         Wood River, First.         F. E. Silsser.         H. S. Eaton           64         Wymore, First.         W. F. Auld.         J. A. McGui           65         Wymore, City.         J. A. Reuling.         J. S. Jones.           66         Wynot, First.         W. S. Weston.         F. A. Kindy           67         York, First.         Geo. W. Post.         E. J. Wight           68         York, City.         Harris M. Childs.         C. H. Kollin           69         York, Farmers.         C. A. McCloud.         A. B. Christ	ain 234,57	9 54, 200	37,896

45, 622 11, 498 225, 869 25, 000 25, 000 5, 283 25, 000 145, 586	Resor	arces.			Liabilities.						
\$\frac{47}{35}, 375  \text{ \$\frac{3}{1}}, 330   \$\frac{4}{5}}, 332  \qquad \qquad  \qquad   \qquad \qquad \qqq \qqq \qqq \qqq	banks, ex- change, and other cash		resources and	Capital.	Surplus.	vided		ual deposits.	States deposits.	banks and all other liabilities.	
48, 280	<b>\$75.375</b>	\$11.350	\$450, 891	\$50,000	\$8,500	\$3, 238	<b>\$</b> 50,000	\$332, 438		\$6,715	1
24, 28, 28, 28, 28, 28, 28, 28, 28, 28, 28	48, 280	0 272	235, 935	25,000	14,500	1,308	25,000	170, 127		01 400	2
33, 577	59, 486	8,899 $12,547$	243, 609	25,000	25,000	1,001	25,000	162,752		21,423	4
48, 560 9, 654 106, 785 25, 5000 1,000 1, 620 5, 500 133, 300 9, 404, 294 12, 426 258, 308 50, 000 10, 000 3, 949 12, 426 122, 500 183, 500 1,000 1, 633 10, 000 177, 617 106 64, 379 11, 020 225, 500 35, 500 10, 000 1, 633 10, 000 177, 617 18, 618 11, 618	33, 577	16,075	267,671 $503,645$	20,000 50,000	95,000	1 407	40 200	240, 545 377, 405		6,390 636	5
10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10,	1 48, 560		166, 785	25,000	1,000	1,526	5, 950	133, 309		490	Ž
66, 999   11, 020   225, 060   35, 000   1, 000   1, 433   10, 000   177, 617   177, 617   226, 999   8, 324   131, 947   25, 000   10, 000   7, 637   12, 500   15, 549   327, 578, 578   50, 000   10, 000   7, 637   12, 500   156, 838   348   349   11, 640   214, 732   25, 000   16, 000   7, 637   12, 500   156, 838   348   349	46, 294	12, 426	253,713 $258,368$	50,000	10,000	3,949	12, 400	182,076		106	9
26, 989 8, 324 131, 947 25, 000 5, 000 2, 213 6, 250 93, 494 34, 005 5, 440 214, 762 25, 000 5, 000 2, 915 25, 000 156, 837 41, 977 10, 312 292, 729 50, 000 10, 000 7, 400 241, 00 156, 837 30, 070 48, 800 12, 861 257, 003 50, 000 10, 000 7, 400 241, 00 135, 433 30, 070 56, 855 11, 747 271, 438 25, 000 5, 000 13, 300 6, 500 232, 456 52, 114 23, 884 447, 148 50, 000 10, 000 5, 000 13, 379 7, 000 233, 059 52, 114 23, 884 447, 148 50, 000 10, 000 5, 000 13, 379 7, 000 233, 059 52, 114 41, 000 106, 642 25, 000 10, 000 5, 000 11, 379 7, 000 233, 059 52, 174 25, 286 439, 897 50, 000 10, 000 5, 076 50, 000 233, 059 52, 174 25, 286 439, 897 50, 000 10, 000 5, 076 50, 000 233, 101, 123 1, 637 552, 174 25, 286 439, 897 50, 000 10, 000 5, 076 50, 000 234, 178 30, 645 27, 494 13, 000 106, 642 25, 000 1, 000 209 7, 700 151, 1785 204, 202 2, 280 200 10, 000 15, 000 116, 648 25, 000 1, 000 209 7, 700 151, 1785 204, 202 2, 280 200 1, 000 152, 455 99, 330 786, 269 100, 000 5, 000 4, 953 83, 300 450, 930 178, 269 100, 000 5, 000 4, 953 83, 300 450, 930 178, 269 100, 000 5, 000 44, 953 83, 300 450, 930 178, 269 100, 000 5, 000 44, 953 83, 300 450, 930 178, 269 100, 000 5, 000 44, 953 83, 300 450, 930 178, 278, 285 250, 000 148, 223 247, 600 1, 684, 547 \$1,000 2, 677, 986 1, 998, 917 328, 183 4, 647, 128 250, 000 250, 000 143, 283 247, 600 1, 684, 547 \$1,000 2, 634, 688 300, 000 60, 000 63, 456 141, 688 225, 868 300, 000 60, 000 63, 456 141, 688 225, 868 300, 000 60,	64,379	11,020 15,842	225,050 244 118	35,000 25,000	1,000	1, 433 2 259	10,000 25,000	177,617 181 201		157	10
38, 406	26,959	0.994	191 0.47	25,000	5,000	2,203	6,250	93, 494			12
41, 977	38, 426	5, 460 12, 460	$278,378 \\ 214,752$	50,000 25,000	10,000 5,000	7,457 $2.915$	25,000	198, 428 156, 837			13
\$3,006   18,779   222,220   35,000   5,000   13,300   6,500   22,450   36,505   56,555   11,747   271,488   55,000   10,000   5,688   50,000   210,123   1,687   52,714   23,284   439,877   25,500   10,000   5,676   50,000   204,178   30,645   37,444   13,000   106,646   25,000   10,000   5,076   50,000   11,152   11,152   11,644   16,761   15,165   187,307   25,000   5,000   7,572   25,000   10,125   11,644   16,761   15,165   187,307   25,000   5,000   7,572   25,000   10,125   25,000   12,245   16,761   19,307   25,000   10,000   7,772   25,000   10,125   25,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,000   14,24   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,245   10,000   12,000   14,000   12,000   12,000   14,000   12,000   12,000   14,000   12,000   12,000   14,000   12,000   12,000   14,000   12,000   14,000   12,000   14,000   12,000   14,000   12,000   14,00	41, 977	10, 312	292,729	50,000	15,000	3,111	30,000	194, 618		20.070	15
56, 585   11, 747   271, 438   25, 000   5, 000   1, 379   7, 000   233, 059   1, 637   52, 171   25, 286   439, 897   50, 000   10, 000   5, 076   50, 000   204, 178   30, 645   51, 303   7, 581   206, 691   25, 000   5, 000   10, 000   5, 076   50, 000   151, 735   11, 644   16, 761   15, 165   187, 397   25, 000   5, 000   1, 000   209   7, 000   151, 735   11, 644   20, 000   152, 435   99, 530   786, 209   100, 000   5, 000   4, 933   98, 300   450, 930   127, 986   790, 613   204, 202   2, 982, 944   180, 000   100, 000   71, 188   141, 900   2, 168, 078   351, 809   1, 969, 917   328, 183   4, 647, 128   250, 000   250, 000   143, 253   247, 000   1, 684, 547   \$1,000   2, 030   4, 846, 889   300, 000   60, 000   63, 456   118, 100   1, 670, 275   1, 000   2, 634, 058   42, 940   423, 733   587, 146   100, 000   71, 754   98, 700   269, 015   1002, 677   191, 530   20, 078   474, 046   50, 000   50, 000   9, 959   49, 200   229, 210   17, 677   60, 076   8, 251   220, 498   50, 000   00, 000   71, 440   24, 500   144, 558   11, 580   11, 637   53, 548   11, 589   338, 991   50, 000   2, 000   144, 22, 37, 500   283, 717   14, 552   14,070   5, 353   111, 631   25, 000   5, 000   12, 223   37, 500   283, 717   14, 552   14,070   5, 353   111, 631   25, 000   5, 000   144, 25, 500   56, 000   24, 493   42, 706   33, 642   21, 253   409, 920   50, 000   10, 000   7, 719   50, 000   29, 495   42, 706   53, 484   11, 589   271, 888   25, 000   5, 000   144, 25, 000   50, 000   24, 493   42, 401   42, 401   439, 442   25, 500   60, 000   7, 719   50, 000   24, 493   42, 706   53, 454   42, 706   53, 454   43, 440   44, 440   449,	93,096	18,779		25,000	5,000	13,300	6,500	242, 450		30,070	17
52, 771   25, 286   449, 897   50, 000   10, 000   5, 076   50, 000   294, 178   30, 645   51, 303   7, 581   30, 001   196, 640   25, 000   1, 000   279   7, 000   151, 735   11, 644   16, 761   15, 165   187, 397   25, 000   5, 000   7, 572   25, 000   148, 284   20, 000   152, 485   99, 530   786, 269   100, 000   5, 000   4, 933   98, 300   440, 930   127, 896   790, 613   204, 202   2, 982, 044   150, 000   100, 000   71, 188   141, 900   2, 168, 078   351, 898   1, 969, 917   328, 183   4, 647, 128   250, 000   250, 000   143, 253   247, 000   1, 684, 547   \$1,000   2,071, 328   1, 998, 790   326, 309   4, 846, 889   300, 000   60, 000   63, 456   118, 100   1, 670, 275   1, 000   2, 634, 058   456, 622   11, 498   225, 869   25, 000   25, 000   1, 754   98, 700   290, 1055   1022, 677   00, 076   8, 251   320, 489   800, 000   10, 000   71, 754   98, 700   290, 1055   1022, 677   00, 076   8, 251   320, 488   50, 000   10, 000   1, 754   98, 700   290, 1055   1022, 677   00, 076   8, 251   16, 31   301, 301, 301, 301, 301, 301, 301, 301,	56, 585 52, 114	11,747 23,884	271, 438 427, 148	25,000 50,000	5,000 10,000	1,379 5,388	7,000 50,000	233, 059 310, 123		1, 637	18 19
27, 494   13, 000   196, 640   25, 000   1, 000   5, 000   7, 572   25, 000   104, 824   20, 000   102, 455   99, 530   786, 280   100, 000   5, 000   7, 572   25, 000   104, 824   20, 000   7, 900   151, 153   11, 644   16, 761   15, 165   187, 397   25, 000   5, 000   7, 572   25, 000   104, 824   20, 000   7, 900   133, 204   204, 202   2, 982, 944   150, 000   100, 000   71, 158   141, 900   2, 168, 078   351, 599   300   48, 846, 889   300, 000   60, 000   63, 456   118, 100   1, 670, 275   1, 000   2, 634, 058   14, 982   247, 001   146, 586   129, 944   22, 733   587, 146   100, 000   15, 000   1, 754   98, 700   269, 015   102, 677   191, 530   20, 778   474, 046   50, 000   50, 000   9, 959   49, 200   297, 210   17, 677   60, 076   8, 251   230, 488   50, 000   10, 000   1, 440   24, 500   144, 558   11, 070   27, 388   388, 991   50, 000   2, 000   1, 222   37, 500   283, 717   14, 552   14,070   5, 533   111, 631   25, 000   5, 000   2, 127   25, 000   23, 605   14, 455   20, 003   10, 730   20, 077, 198, 500   23, 605   14, 455   20, 003   10, 730   20, 077, 198, 500   23, 605   11, 156   20, 003   10, 730   27, 198   216, 710   25, 000   6, 000   2, 127   25, 000   23, 605   11, 156   20, 003   10, 730   37, 403   49, 425   50, 000   10, 000   7, 719   50, 000   24, 495   42, 706   144, 558   22, 732   4, 303   246, 740   25, 000   10, 000   2, 127   25, 000   23, 605   11, 156   20, 003   10, 730   28, 500   10, 000   2, 127   25, 000   203, 605   11, 156   20, 003   10, 730   28, 500   10, 000   2, 127   25, 000   23, 605   11, 156   20, 003   10, 730   26, 100   10, 000   10, 000   10, 000   2, 120   10, 124   20, 124	52,771	25, 286	439, 897	50,000	10,000	5,076	50,000	294, 178		30, 645	20
16,761   15,165   187,397   25,000   5,000   7,572   25,000   104,824   20,000   127,086   399,530   365,330   127,086   381,830   1,969,917   328,183   4,647,128   250,000   250,000   143,253   247,000   1,684,547   \$1,000   2,071,328   1,998,790   326,309   4,846,889   300,000   60,000   63,456   118,100   1,670,275   1,000   2,634,658   129,944   23,733   587,146   100,000   15,000   1,754   98,700   269,015   102,677   191,530   20,073   474,046   50,000   30,000   1,440   24,500   144,558   117,000   17,677   17,677   17,677   17,938   388,931   11,631   25,000   2,000   1,222   37,500   249,495   14,558   11,589   271,888   25,000   10,000   7,719   30,000   249,495   14,558   11,589   271,888   25,000   10,000   2,141   12,500   165,737   5,335   68,250   143,348   24,011   439,442   24,011   439,442   24,011   439,442   24,011   439,442   24,011   439,442   24,011   439,442   24,011   439,442   24,011   439,442   24,011   439,442   24,011   439,442   24,011   25,000   3,000   2,000   1,222   37,500   236,405   11,156   20,093   10,739   216,710   25,000   6,000   2,141   12,500   165,737   5,335   37,144   24,011   439,442   50,000   10,000   7,888   50,000   211,284   24,011   439,442   30,000   10,000   7,888   50,000   211,284   24,011   439,442   30,000   10,000   7,888   50,000   211,284   49,003   324,573   22,887   32,272   4,383   280,653   50,000   10,000   7,888   50,000   10,600   1,385   50,000   10,486   44,177   26,615   10,168   230,705   50,000   10,000   1,385   50,000   10,486   44,177   26,615   10,168   230,705   50,000   1,500   1,171   12,500   165,532   20,000   10,600   1,500   1,171   12,500   165,532   30,000   10,600   1,500   1,500   1,171   12,500   165,533   30,000   10,000   1,500   1,188   50,000   10,486   44,177   26,615   10,688   20,000   2,500   1,500	27, 494	1 10,000	206, 091 196, 646	25,000 25,000	1 1 (1/1/1)	260	7 000	151, 182		11,644	22
1,969,917   328,183   4,647,128   250,000   250,000   143,253   247,000   1,684,547   \$1,000   2,071,528   1,969,917   328,183   4,647,128   250,000   250,000   143,253   247,000   1,684,547   \$1,000   2,071,528   1,968,790   326,309   4,846,889   300,000   60,000   63,456   118,100   1,670,275   1,000   2,634,058   129,944   23,733   557,146   100,000   15,000   1,754   98,700   226,901,5   102,677   191,530   20,078   474,046   50,000   10,000   1,440   24,500   144,558   11,567   11,007   17,288   388,991   50,000   10,000   1,440   24,500   144,558   14,570   5,333   111,631   25,000   5,000   184   25,000   249,495   444,558   14,570   5,335   111,631   25,000   5,000   1,222   37,500   223,717   144,552   14,070   5,333   111,631   25,000   5,000   1,222   37,500   224,495   44,558   1,559   271,888   25,000   5,000   2,127   25,000   249,495   442,706   35,488   11,559   271,888   25,000   5,000   2,127   25,000   249,495   442,706   35,488   11,559   271,888   25,000   6,000   2,127   25,000   243,457   5,355   37,144   40,11   439,442   50,000   10,000   7,838   50,000   10,000   2,980   49,000   324,575   2,2887   32,287   32	1 16, 761	l 15, 165	187, 397	25,000	5,000	7,572	25,000	104,824		20,000	23
1, 969, 917         328, 183         4, 647, 128         250,000         250,000         143, 253         247,000         1, 684, 547         \$1,000         2,071, 328           1, 988, 790         326, 309         4, 846, 889         300,000         60,000         5,283         25,000         1,670,275         1,000         2,634,058           129, 944         23,733         587,146         100,000         15,000         1,754         98,700         269,015         102,677           00,076         8,251         230,488         50,000         10,000         1,440         24,500         144,558           11,070         17,288         388,991         50,000         2,000         1,222         37,500         283,717         14,552           14,070         5,353         111,631         25,000         5,000         1,842         25,000         56,447         144,558           20,093         10,739         216,710         25,000         5,000         2,141         2,500         56,447         14,552           37,144         24,011         439,442         50,000         10,000         7,838         50,000         10,000         2,980         49,000         324,155         2,887           82,	790, 613	204, 202	2,982,944	150,000	100,000	71,158	141,900	2,168,078		351,809	25
45, 622 11, 498 225, 869 25, 000 25, 000 1, 754 98, 700 269, 015 102, 677 191, 530 20, 078 474, 046 50, 000 50, 000 9, 959 49, 200 297, 210 177, 677 60, 676 8, 251 230, 498 50, 000 10, 000 1, 440 24, 500 144, 558 114, 670 5, 353 111, 631 25, 000 50, 000 1, 424, 500 283, 717 14, 552 14, 670 5, 353 111, 631 25, 000 50, 000 184 25, 000 283, 717 14, 552 14, 670 5, 353 111, 631 25, 000 50, 000 184 25, 000 249, 495 42, 706 55, 488 11, 589 271, 888 25, 000 50, 000 10, 000 7, 719 50, 000 249, 495 42, 706 55, 488 11, 589 271, 888 25, 000 50, 000 10, 000 7, 719 50, 000 249, 495 42, 706 55, 488 11, 589 271, 888 25, 000 50, 000 10, 000 7, 719 50, 000 249, 495 42, 706 65, 487 144 24, 011 439, 442 50, 000 60, 000 2, 127 25, 000 203, 605 11, 156 20, 093 10, 739 216, 710 25, 000 10, 000 7, 838 50, 000 211, 284 39, 42, 706 82, 287 122, 732 4, 393 280, 653 50, 000 10, 000 7, 838 50, 000 211, 284 22, 287 122, 732 4, 393 280, 653 50, 000 10, 000 7, 838 50, 000 211, 284 40, 225, 371 225, 701 285, 703 50, 000 10, 000 7, 838 50, 000 211, 284 40, 225, 371 225, 701 285, 703 50, 000 10, 000 11, 395 50, 000 185, 860 55, 540 73, 998 18, 298 493, 533 100, 000 17, 500 11, 395 50, 000 185, 860 55, 540 73, 998 18, 298 493, 533 100, 000 17, 500 11, 171 12, 500 165, 532 10, 22, 732 44, 416 67, 483 25, 000 25, 000 14, 494 10, 494 1	1	i			l .		l	1,684,547	1,000	2,071,328	26 27
129, 944 22, 733 557, 14d 100, 000 15, 000 1, 754 98, 700 269, 015 102, 677 191, 630 20, 075 474, 046 50, 000 50, 000 9, 959 48, 200 297, 210 17, 677 191, 630 20, 075 8, 251 230, 498 50, 000 10, 000 1, 222 37, 500 283, 717 144, 558 14, 070 5, 353 111, 631 25, 000 5, 000 10, 000 1, 222 37, 500 283, 717 144, 558 14, 070 5, 353 111, 631 25, 000 5, 000 10, 000 7, 719 50, 000 249, 495 242, 706 55, 488 11, 589 271, 888 251, 000 5, 000 10, 000 7, 719 50, 000 249, 495 242, 706 55, 488 11, 589 271, 888 25, 000 5, 000 2, 217 25, 000 165, 737 5, 335 37, 144 24, 011 439, 442 36, 000 10, 000 7, 838 50, 000 110, 000 7, 838 50, 000 110, 337, 144 24, 011 439, 442 36, 000 10, 000 7, 838 50, 000 121, 224 32, 732 4, 393 280, 663 50, 000 15, 000 2, 120 50, 000 140, 464 1,000 22, 079 22, 732 4, 393 280, 663 50, 000 15, 000 2, 120 50, 000 140, 464 1,000 22, 079 22, 732 4, 393 383, 000 000 10, 000 7, 838 50, 000 140, 464 1,000 22, 079 22, 732 4, 393 383, 000 000 10, 000 10, 140, 395 50, 000 140, 464 1,000 22, 079 22, 126 9, 511 285, 793 50, 000 10, 000 17, 500 1, 140, 140, 140, 140, 140, 140, 140,	1 ' '	l ′	1 ' '	· ·	0,,000			145 596		, , , , , , ,	28
191, 530   20, 078   474, 046   50, 000   10, 000   1, 449   24, 500   297, 210   17, 677     71, 107   17, 298   388, 991   50, 000   2, 000   1, 222   37, 500   283, 717   14, 552     14, 070   5, 353   111, 631   25, 000   5, 000   1, 202   37, 500   283, 717   14, 552     14, 070   5, 353   111, 631   25, 000   5, 000   1, 202   37, 500   249, 495   42, 706     55, 488   11, 589   271, 888   25, 000   6, 000   2, 127   25, 000   249, 495   42, 706     50, 093   10, 739   216, 710   25, 000   6, 000   2, 127   25, 000   230, 605   111, 156     86, 829   12, 090   357, 493   50, 000   10, 000   7, 719   50, 000     87, 144   24, 011   439, 442   50, 000   10, 000   7, 888   50, 000   324, 575   2, 887     82, 280   12, 090   357, 493   50, 000   10, 000   7, 888   50, 000   324, 575   2, 887     82, 2722   4, 393   280, 653   50, 000   15, 000   2, 120   50, 000   140, 454   1,000   22,079     25, 216   9, 511   285, 793   50, 000   15, 000   2, 120   50, 000   140, 454   1,000   222,079     26, 615   10, 168   230, 705   50, 000   1, 500   1, 171   12, 500   230, 366   44, 177     26, 615   10, 168   230, 705   50, 000   2, 500   1, 171   12, 500   165, 532   3, 533     23, 085   9, 011   160, 410   25, 000   2, 500   198   6, 250   014, 867     41, 428   10, 231   160, 410   25, 000   5, 000   17, 500   1, 490   100, 000   230, 366   44, 177     61, 611   15, 657   327, 123   25, 000   17, 500   4, 892   25, 000   181, 854     61, 611   15, 657   327, 123   25, 000   17, 500   4, 892   25, 000   232, 218   105, 464     61, 611   15, 657   327, 123   25, 000   17, 500   1, 333   24, 000   232, 218   105, 464     61, 611   15, 657   327, 123   25, 000   17, 500   1, 353   24, 000   33, 746   131, 521     77, 658   17, 217   486, 196   50, 000   50, 000   7, 500   2, 228   25, 000   232, 218   105, 464     61, 626   18, 495   354, 266   25, 000   15, 000   5, 000   354, 566   10, 000   5, 043     82, 569   52, 500   10, 100   2, 500   50, 000   2, 228   25, 000   187, 532   10, 033     83, 626   18, 495   35	129,944	23, 733	587, 146	100,000	15,000	1,754	98,700	269, 015		102,677	29
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	191, 530 60, 076	1 20.078	474.046	. 50.00N	50,000 10,000	9,959	49, 200	297,210 144,558		17,677	30
$ \begin{array}{c} 13,000 \\ 33,642 \\ 21,253 \\ 409,920 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 21,127 \\ 25,000 \\ 49,905 \\ 49,000 \\ 324,575 \\ 20,3675 \\ 50,3675 \\ 31,144 \\ 24,011 \\ 439,442 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 10,000 \\ 10,000 \\ 2,980 \\ 49,000 \\ 324,575 \\ 20,3675 \\ 50,000 \\ 211,284 \\ 23,000 \\ 326,575 \\ 23,887 \\ 23,887 \\ 24,393 \\ 280,653 \\ 50,000 \\ 15,000 \\ 15,000 \\ 10,000 \\ 15,000 \\ 2,120 \\ 50,000 \\ 140,454 \\ 1,000 \\ 23,900 \\ 140,454 \\ 1,000 \\ 22,079 \\ 25,216 \\ 9,511 \\ 285,793 \\ 50,000 \\ 10,000 \\ 15,000 \\ 11,395 \\ 50,000 \\ 140,454 \\ 1,000 \\ 22,079 \\ 225,216 \\ 9,511 \\ 285,793 \\ 50,000 \\ 10,000 \\ 17,500 \\ 140,100 \\ 10,000 \\ 11,395 \\ 50,000 \\ 13,856 \\ 30,000 \\ 185,860 \\ 55,40 \\ 44,177 \\ 26,615 \\ 10,168 \\ 230,705 \\ 50,000 \\ 1,500 \\ 1,500 \\ 1,500 \\ 1,171 \\ 12,500 \\ 165,532 \\ 23,085 \\ 9,011 \\ 160,410 \\ 25,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 1,808 \\ 40,000 \\ 169,193 \\ 10,237 \\ 261,001 \\ 40,000 \\ 10,000 \\ 1,808 \\ 40,000 \\ 169,193 \\ 10,237 \\ 10,230 \\ 42,416 \\ 43,427 \\ 30,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 50,000 \\ 1,808 \\ 40,000 \\ 169,193 \\ 10,235 \\ 10,237 \\ 10,230 \\ 10,2$	71,107	17,298	388,991	50,000	2,000	1,222	37,500	283,717		14,552	32
55,488         11,589         271,888         25,000         5,000         2,127         25,000         15,000         11,156           20,033         10,789         216,6710         25,000         6,000         2,141         12,500         165,737         5,335           37,144         24,011         439,442         50,000         10,000         2,980         49,000         324,575         2,887           22,732         4,303         280,653         50,000         15,000         2,120         50,000         140,454         1,000         22,979           25,216         9,511         285,793         50,000         10,000         17,500         1,400         100,000         230,366         441,170           26,615         10,168         230,705         50,000         1,500         1,171         12,500         165,532         10,237           23,085         9,011         160,410         25,000         5,000         52,000         14,867         87,74           41,428         10,237         261,001         40,000         10,000         1,808         40,000         169,193           55,634         13,078         248,327         30,000         5,500         973         30,	33,642	1 91 952	<b>.</b> 700 u20	8 50 DAN	10,000	7,719	50,000	249,495		42,706	34
\$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c	55,488	11,589	271,888 216,710	25,000 25,000		2,127	25,000 12,500	203,605		11,156	35
08, 280   12, 090   357, 483   50,000   10,000   7,838   50,000   11,284   1,000   22,079	37,144	24,011	439,442	50,000	10,000	2,980	49,000	324,575		2,887	37
25,216	22,732				15,000			140,454	1,000	28,371 $22,079$	39
20,015	25,216	9,511	285,793	50,000	10,000	11,395	50,000	158,860		5,540	40
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	26.615	10,168	230,705	<b>I</b> 50.000	1,500	1,171	1 19 500	165,532		11,177	42
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1 23.085	$\begin{vmatrix} 4,241 \\ 9.011 \end{vmatrix}$	67,483 $160,410$	25,000 $25,000$	$2,500 \\ 5,000$	198 542	6,250 $25,000$	33,535 104,867			43
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1 41,428	10,237	261,001	40,000	10,000	1.808	40,000	169,193			45
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	61,611	15.057	327,123	25,000	17,500	4,892	25,000	253,968		763	47
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	109,326 77,658	24,118 17,217	607,889 $436,196$	80,000 50,000	20,000 $20,000$	3.514	1 - 25.000	323,746 $232,218$		131,521	48
98,675 23,011 513,441 75,000 15,000 15,916 18,750 372,179 16,596 84,344 19,499 462,066 60,000 500 1,299 24,000 364,924 11,343 461,73 14,424 357,312 50,000 10,000 2,618 50,000 238,649 1,000 5,043 33,182 8,235 185,910 25,000 6,500 703 25,000 128,707 260,860 15,171 335,227 50,000 10,000 2,387 12,500 260,380 12,707 282,538 24,550 510,932 50,000 35,000 11,350 50,000 354,566 10,019 63,626 18,495 354,206 25,000 15,000 2,106 10,000 296,921 5,179 15,902 7,801 170,434 25,000 50,000 1,345 266 10,000 140,090 20,000 140,090 20,000 140,090 20,000 140,090 20,000 140,090 20,000 141,099 67,501 13,285 346,966 50,000 25,000 51,111 49,997 208,653 8,206 141,011 20,637 401,178 50,000 12,500 536 50,000 288,142 120,066 5,333 118,771 25,000 2,500 536 50,000 288,142 120,066 5,333 118,771 25,000 2,500 2,500 2,299 6,500 82,517 29,974 15,285 354,109 40,000 20,000 7,292 40,000 246,817 28,9974 15,285 354,109 40,000 20,000 7,292 40,000 246,817 35,270 10,570 256,240 50,000 3,500 11,304 50,000 151,435 35,270 10,570 256,240 50,000 3,500 10,000 28,29 12,500 154,601 35,270 10,570 256,240 50,000 50,000 38,867 99,997 437,715 1,000 171,901 35,735 34,300 503,101 50,000 50,000 23,431 50,000 28,841 1,000 47,536 24 303 17,300 503,101 50,000 50,000 28,1151 1,000 171,901 35,735 34,300 503,101 50,000 50,000 23,431 50,000 28,841 1,000 47,536 24 303 17,300 503,101 50,000 50,000 10,000 20,000 10,000 20,000 20,000 28,841 1,000 47,536 24 303 17,300 503,101 50,000 50,000 20,000 10,000 20	1 25,651	8,953	202,666	25,000	7,500	1.533	24,400	144,233		10.022	50
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	98,675	23.011	513,441	75,000	15,000	10.910	0 18.750	372,179		16,596	52
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		19,499	462,066 $357,312$	60,000 50,000	10,000	1,299 $2,618$	24,000	364,924 238 649	1 000	11,343	53 54
$ \begin{array}{c} 00,800 \\ 82,536 \\ 24,550 \\ 510,932 \\ 50,000 \\ 13,171 \\ 15,900 \\ 25,000 \\ 13,350 \\ 50,000 \\ 13,350 \\ 50,000 \\ 350,000 \\ 354,566 \\ 10,000 \\ 21,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 21,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 21,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 21,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 21,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 21,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 21,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 21,111 \\ 49,97 \\ 20,653 \\ 20,000 \\ 20$	33,182	8,235			1 0.000			128,707			55
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	82,536	24,550	535,227 $510,932$	50,000	35,000	2,367 11,350	50,000	260,360 354,566		10,019	57
10,502	63,626	18,495	354,206	25,000	15,000		10,000	296,921		5,179	58
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	67,501	13,285	346,966	■ K() (V)()	1 25.000	5,111	49.997	208,653		8,206	60
29,974   15,235   354,109   40,000   20,000   7,292   40,000   246,817	141,011	20,637	401,178 118,771	50,000 $25,000$	12,500 2,500	536 2,250	50,000 6.500	288,142 82,517			61
35,195   7,171   229,930   50,000   10,000   2,829   12,300   134,601   10,570   15,539   133,319   25,000   500   1,121   10,000   95,781   917   84,617   60,245   949,480   100,000   100,000   38,867   99,997   437,715   1,000   171,901   35,735   34,300   503,101   50,000   50,000   23,413   50,000   28,151   1,000   47,536   24,331   17,305   368,921   50,000   36,000   201   50,000   28,50	29,974	15,235	354,109	40,000	20,000	7,292	40,000	246,817			63
32,589 5,539 133,319 25,000 500 1,121 10,000 95,781 917 84,617 60,245 949,480 100,000 100,000 38,867 99,997 437,715 1,000 171,901 35,735 34,300 503,101 50,000 23,413 50,000 281,151 1,000 47,536 24,303 17,305 368,823 50,000 20,600 201 50,000 295 884 1,000 47,536	35,270	10,570	250.240	91 2012-0000	3.500	1,304	1 50 000	151,601			65
35,735 34,300 503,101 50,000 50,000 23,413 50,000 281,151 1,000 47,536 24 303 17,305 38,983 50,000 90,000 23,413 50,000 90,000 1,000 10	32,589	5,539	133,319	<b>9</b> 5 000	500	1.121	10,000	95,781	1 000	917	66
1 24 2031 17 2051 268 2821 50 0001 90 600! 001! KO 000! 00K 00X! 1 000! 10 070!	35,735	34,300	503,101	50,000	50,000	23,413	50,000	281,151	1,000	47,536	68
22,000 11,000 000,200 00,000 29,000 021 00,000 220,884 1,000 10,978	24,303	17,305	<b>36</b> 8,283	50,000	29,600	821	50,000	225,884	1,000	10,978	69

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES NEVADA.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Carson City, First Elko, First Ely, First Ely, Ely Goldfield, First Lovelock, First McGill, McGill	A. B. Witcher L. L. Patrick A. Borland W. N. McGill	R. H. Mallett Eugene Giles Neil Monro. W. B. Hamilton F. I. Gunnell P. C. Cripps	254, 943 186, 655 55, 819 256, 361 138, 447 47, 718	32, 553 6, 544 25, 000	2, 400 52, 587 37, 946 12, 885 21, 885 30, 000
8 9 10	Reno, Farmers and Mer- chants. Reno, Nixon Rhyolite, First	Oscar J. Smith	R. C. Tuniltin F. H. Stickney	138,075	1,070,000 13,000	107,075 13,645
11 12	Tonopah, Nevada First. Winnemucca, First	Malcolm L. Mac- donal. Geo. S. Nixon			,	

#### NEW HAMPSHIRE.

13	Berlin, Berlin	A. H. Eastman	Oscar E. James	\$470, 181	\$201,000	\$66,000
14	Berlin, City	A. M. Stahl	Frank C. Hannah.	261, 361	50,000	32,634
15	Bristol, First	H. C. Whipple	Wm. C. White	92,796	51,000	52,705
16	Charlestown, Connec-	Frank W. Hamlin	William H. Tinker.	37, 462	25,000	32, 500
10	ticut River.	21000	***************************************	0,,102	20,000	02,000
17	Claremont, Claremont.	J. D. Upham	Frank H. Foster	284,642	146,700	137,673
18	Claremont, Peoples	Frank P. Maynard.	Geo. A. Tenney	283, 513	104,013	124,304
19	Colebrook, Colebrook	Geo. Van Dyke	J. D. S. Currier	157,020	75,000	10,676
20	Colebrook Farmers and	V. F. Day	John D. Annis	229,652	50,000	
	Traders.				,	
21	Concord, First	W. F. Thayer	Chas. G. Remick	534,839	150,000	825,271
22	Concord, Mechanicks	Benj. A. Kimball	H. H. Dudley	532, 619	152,000	152, 196
23	Concord, Natl. State	Josiah E. Fernald	Isaac Hill	869, 471	201,894	158, 234
	Capital.					
24	Conway, Conway	Frank W. Davis	H. P. Brown	19,641	7,122	1,224
25	Derry, Derry	F. J. Sheppard	J. B. Bartlett	177,940	52,000	40, 402
26	Dover, Merchants	Charles H. Carpen-	Chas. Carpenter	258,966	102,931	20,289
^-	~ ~ ~ .	ter.	Goss.	050 404	117 000	004 747
27	Dover, Strafford	E.R. Brown	C. S. Cartland	356,424 $116,829$	115,000	
28 29	E. Jaffrey, Monadnock.	Walter L. Goodnow	Charles L. Rich James B. Edgerly	53, 952	$75,000 \\ 12,500$	
29	Farmington, Farming- ton.	F. E. Edgerly	James B. Eugerry	35, 932	12,000	17,407
30	Franklin, Franklin	A. W. Sulloway	Frank Proctor	304,613	100,000	123, 271
31	Gorham, Gorham	Harry G. Noves	A. H. Eastman	91,663	25,000	
32	Gorham, White Moun-	C. G. Hamlin	R. L. Wilson	69,810	7,070	
02	tain.	0.0.110	20120 11 200211111	**,*	.,	-,}
33	Groveton, Coos County.	C. T. McNally	S. W. Cushing	105,619	25,400	20,793
34	Hanover, Dartmouth	Charles P. Chase	Perley R. Bugbee	111,962	30,000	90,977
35	Hillsboro, First	R.Childs	A. L. Mansfield	97,218	51, 185	
36	Keene, Ashuelot	J. M. Parker	J.E.Wright	312,659	150,000	148,810
37	Keene, Cheshire	Wm. H. Elliot	Wm. R. Porter	506,372	201,000	
38	Keene, Citizens	W.P.Chamberlain.	A. L. Wright	187,846	150,000	160,600
39	Keene, Keene	G. A. Litchfield	W. L. Mason	734, 792	201,000	
40	Laconia, Laconia	Henry B. Quinby	C. W. Tyler	208,857	85,000	
41	Laconia, Peoples	Jno. T. Busiel	Geo. P. Munsey	200, 761	50,000	99,530
42	Lakeport, National	C. L. Pulsifer	W. L. Woodworth.	115, 201	50,600	9,640
43	Lancaster, Lancaster	Geo. M. Stevens	W. H. McCarten	198,480	125,000	35,000
44	Lebanon, National	C. M. Hildreth	C. E. Cooper	219,487 $228,018$	100,000	
45	Littleton, Littleton	Henry F. Green	H. E. Richardson Leonard G. Smith.	399,009	25,000 $151,000$	
46 47	Manchester, First Manchester, Second	David Cross Josiah Carpenter	C. E. Bisco	315, 541	115,000	
48	Manchester, Amoskeag.	Arthur M. Heard	Willis B. Kendall	1,101,047	201,000	
49	Manchester, Manchester	Walter M. Parker	W. B. Stearns	753, 366	175,000	
50	Manchester, Merchants.	Nathan P. Hunt	H. L. Additon	359, 463	150,000	
51	Milford, Souhegan	John McLane	F. W. Sawyer	307,324	103,400	
52	Nashua, Second	F. W. Estabrook	F. A. Eaton	1,102,865	150,000	
53	Nashua, Indian Head	D. A. Gregg	Ira F. Harris	508,957	100,000	
54	New Market, New Mar-	Jere Langley	A. C. Haines	119,485		
-7-	ket.			, ,	•	1 1
55	Newport, First	S. M. Richards	Sam D. Lewis			
56	Newport, Citizens		P. A. Johnson			
57	Peterboro, First	W. G. Livingston	F. G. Livingston	181,401	75,500	86,100
58	Pittsfield Pittsfield		E. A. Goss	59,438	25,925	
59	Plymouth, Pemigewas-	Geo. H. Adams	R. E. Smythe	140,920	75,000	199,646
	set.	ī	•	'		•

#### NEVADA.

Resor	irces.				L	iabilities.				-
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$10,360 120,852 55,945 12,154 47,132 51,995 48,620	27, 669 33, 500 26, 050 28, 423 13, 319 7, 565	531,341 380,688 157,409 377,354 232,191 161,811	100,000 50,000 25,000 125,000 25,000 25,000	\$7,500 6,250	1,934 1,945 2,358 537	49,300 25,000 30,700 6,250 25,000	121, 387 257, 324 107, 353 202, 642 192, 333 111, 274		22,129 59 17,071	
399, 226 853, 983 16, 116 165, 612 547, 893	111,536 11,761 50,054	$\substack{4,073,162\\192,597\\512,051}$	1,000,000 50,000 100,000	200,000 50,000	46, 294 2, 651 922	978, 640 12, 500 25, 000	1,473,987 118,602	1,000 1,000	373,243 8,844	1 1

# NEW HAMPSHIRE.

				040.000	0.4.0	2100 000	****			
\$88,147	\$19,670	\$795,498	\$200,000		\$4,371		\$291,298	\$1,000	<b>\$5</b> 8,863	13
89, 123	18,503	451,622	100,000		12,292	50,000	244, 785		14,544	14
21,607	7,673	225,783	50,000		5,109	48,900	104,518		2,254	15
20,180	4,219	119,361	25,000	5,000	5,085	25,000	59,276			10
77,100	27,878	673,993	100,000	50,000	24,460	99,650	398, 694	1.000	190 31,230	17
105, 112	23, 891	640,833	100,000		23, 598	100,000	381, 237	1,000	1	18
14,481	23,891 8,163	265, 340	75,000	25,000	10, 219	74,000	49, 891		31, 230	19
17,354	8,241	305,247	50,000	10,000	17,340	49,740	143,667		34,500	20
		0.000.000	***		****		#00 DO			
467, 334	81,155	2,058,599	150,000	150,000	119,125	146,600	589,067	42,071	861,736 46,364 100,548	21
140,609	45,087	1,022,511	150,000	60,000	25,877	150,000	590, 272		46,364	22
139,320	43,743	1, 412, 662	200,000	200,000	46,023	197,500	007, 591	1,000	100, 548	23
39,635	3,075	70,697	19,315		464	7,000	43,918			24
23, 381	27,329	321,054	60,000		6,214	49,200	161, 939		31,700	25
74,992	23,862	481,042	100,000		5,907	99,000	263,709	1,000	31,700	26
1 1		<i>'</i>	, , , , , ,	· ' '				1	ł	1
155, 587	76,920	938, 478	100,000		50, 581		427,771		110, 497 6, 356 5, 166	27
22, 212	6,510	283, 597	75,000		$9,477 \\ 2,645$	70,400	107,363		6,356	28
23,732	9,093	176,745	50,000	14,000	2,045	12,500		ł.	ļ.	1
63,432	27,594	618,910	100,000	100,000	38,739	100,000	246, 124		34,046 9,336	30
58, 356	8,168	183, 187	25,000	6,000	190	25,000	126,997	1		31
42,875	7,340	133, 207	25,000	6,000	1,928	6,680	90, 263	<i>-</i>	9,336	32
10.00	<b>5</b> , 678	175, 525	25,000	F 000	4,011	25,000	440 #41	İ	ł	
18,035 42,344	17,640	292,923	50,000		6,671	12,350	176 967		19 025	24
29,639	9,908	264,677	50,000		10,065	49,500	121 021	1 000	22,000	35
122,034	20,552	754,055	150,000	75,000	37, 418	147,000	340 325	1,000	12,035 23,081 4,313 9,016 16,117	36
64, 795	$\frac{20,002}{21,124}$	941,144	200,000	100,000	32,939	199,290	407 915	1.000	1,010	37
34,031	18, 537	551,014	150,000		38, 570	150,000	153, 427	1	9,016	38
156,083	62,964	1,513,579	200,000		58,765	197,700	939, 997	1.000	16, 117	39
97, 231	19,347	465, 293	100,000	25,000	11,215	83, 200	245,879			40
71,588	24,157	446,036	50,000	25,000	27,905	45,050	298,081		19,892 20,584	41
27,875	8,064	211,380	50,000	400	911	45,000	115,070			42
37,815	12,142	408, 437	125,000		11,669 17,779	125,000	101,876		19,892	43
76,059	25,389	518, 535	100,000		17,779	97,800	262,372		20,584	44
78,760	23,648	467, 451	75,000	75,000	18, 102	24,170	231.882	21	23.290	40
245,315	68, 162	1,048,055	150,000		86,311		393,567	1,000	218,877	
61,280	38,072	572, 230	100,000		29,216	99,000	256,069	1,000 1,000 1,000	36,946	
639,003	124,886 $124,225$	2,350,986	200,000	200,000	134,300	197,700	1,305,671	1,000	312,313	48
742,077 210,978	43,412	1,987,030 880,027	150,000 150,000	80,000	64, 183 29, 810	144,900 $148,350$	1,157,628	25,000	365,321 42,148	49
45,963	$\frac{43}{23}, \frac{412}{285}$	620,926	100,000	50,000 20,000	29,810	98,900	458,719 373,290 1,060,934	1,000	7,415	51
224, 172	67,491	1,629,808	150,000	150,000	34,841	148,600	1 060 024	1,000	85, 433	52
101,241	32,317	861,535	100,000		51,448	100,000	550 019		176	53
23, 216		299, 126	50,000		1,731	50,000	187, 395			54
1 1	· ' •	· '		'	, í			1		1
59,670	9,567	417, 967	100,000	25,000	13, 109	98,100	153,685		28,073	55
60, 431	13,051	341, 237	50,000		19, 399	50,000	174,251		22,587	56
35,681	13,749	392, 431	100,000		15,723	75,000	107,005	[	4,703 2,359	57
29,742 137,747	4,475 $23,989$	$129,480 \\ 577,302$	25,000 $75,000$	5,000 75,000	5,474 $38,216$	25,000 75,000	909 107		2,359 $31,979$	
137,747	∠3,989	911,302	10,000	40,000	35, 210	10,000	202, 107		91,979	03
• '	•	•		. ,	,			•		

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

## NEW HAMPSHIRE—Continued.

	Portsmouth, First Portsmouth, Nationa Mechanics and Trader Ports mouth, Nev Hampshire National Rochester, Rochester, Somersworth, First Somersworth, Somers worth.			F		
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2	Portsmouth, First Portsmouth, National Mechanics and Traders	Edward P. Kimball G. Ralph Laighton.	C. A. Hazlett C. F. Shallaber	\$310,676 338,662		
3	Portsmouth, New	Calvin Page	Wm. C. Walton	390, 507	125,000	61,000
4	Rochester, Rochester	Leslie P. Snow	B. Q. Bond	81,756		
5 6	Somersworth, Somers-	Wm. S. Tibbet Jesse R. Horne	F. S. Ricker E. A. Leighton	103,430 177,176		
7 8 9 10 11	worth. Tilton, Citizens West Derry, First Winchester, Winchester. Wolfeboro, Wolfeboro Woodsville, Woodsville.		F. P. Hellom Wilbra H. Swett	86,073 39,414 188,762 93,841 197,662	7,236 100,000 10,000	8, 144 40, 550 125, 678

# NEW JERSEY.

	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·					
12	Allentown, Farmers	Chas. A. Spaulding.	E. E. Hutchinson	\$159,684	\$50,000	\$315,863
13	Arlington, First	Louis W. Lindblom	Duane Wyckoff	68,096	12,863	146,605
14	Asbury Park, Seacoast.	Jas. M. Ralston	W. A. Berry	627,042	51,742	221,613
15	Atlantic City, Second	Geo. F. Currie	W. S. Cochran	778,847	100,000	328,664
16	Atlantic City, Atlantic City.	Chas. Evans	Elwood S. Bartlett	1, 163, 613	50,000	413, 414
17	Atlantic City, Board- walk.	Jas. A. Brady	J. G. Hammer	253,003	83, 300	318, 901
18	Atlantic City, Chelsea	J. B. Thompson	Wm. H. Schurch, jr.	412,874	103, 300	128,746
19	Atlantic City, Union	Allen B. Endicott	J. M. Aikman	544,676	25,000	255, 791
20	Atlantic Highlands, At- lantic Highlands.	Jacob T. Stout	Chas. Van Mater	211, 914	60, 900	154, 402
21	Barnegat, First	Ezra Parker	Alphonse W.Kelley	48, 256	26, 107	58,820
22 23	Bayonne, First	Geo. Carragan	F. G. Perkins	849,877	100,000	132, 430
23	Belleville, First		Jno. F. Bowne	208, 378	36,000	55,000
24	Belmar, First		R. G. Poole	296,875	25,750	41, 435
25 26	Belvidere, Belvidere.	D. C. Blair	Jno. B. Brookfield	60,859	100,000	490, 589
	Belvidere, Warren County.	A. H. Smith	Geo. P. Young	277,119	50,000	125, 395
27	Bernardsville, Ber- nardsville.	Chas. L. Roberts		192,019	30,625	92,327
28	Beverly, First		R. W. D. Albury	54, 491	15,200	47,200
29	Blairstown, First	Wm. C. Howell	Theo. B. Dawes	120, 334	25,750	239, 681
30 31	Bloomfield, Bloomfield.	Thomas Oakes	Lewis K. Dodd	360,036	50,000	615, 505
	Bloomsbury, Blooms- bury.	T. T. Hoffman	L. Anderson	68, 280	50,000	84,830
32	Boonton, Boonton	Monroe Howell	Edwin A. Fisher	498, 920	25,000	280,358
33	Bordentown, First	N. J. Potter	Joseph R. Deacon .	134,653	76,836	73,773
34	Bound Brook, First	Geo. La Monte	H. G. Herbert	334,859	13,000	224, 960
35	Bound Brook, Bound Brook.	W. H. Bache	R. H. Brokaw	150,807	51,773	57,065
36	Branchville, First	A. J. Canfield	M. D. Hayward	127,310	25,500	58,817
37	Bridgeton, Bridgeton	Jas. W. Trenchard.	Samuel H.Hitchner	890, 474	130, 540	283,050
38	Bridgeton, Cumberland	Frank M. Riley	Robt. M. Seeley	1,367,336	50,000	523,472
39	Burlington, Mechanics	G. W. Lewis	S. Snowden Haines	513, 559	112,200	219, 825
40 41	Butler, First	C. G. Wilson	M. H. Glann	276, 458	25,750	118, 438
42	Califon, Califon		J. H. Coddington W. H. Long	$189,007 \\ 42,182$	$13,113 \\ 6,420$	65, 723 27, 670
43	Camden, First	David Baird	H. G. Nekervis	2,094,489	205, 675	242,096
44	Camden, Camden	Francis C. Howell.	Elias Davis	1,007,766	188, 200	383,601
45	Camden, National State	Heulings Lippen-	A. D. Armbruster	2,605,421	104,000	245, 902
46	Cape May, Merchants	W. L. Stevens	Henry H. Eldridge.	102, 414	50,773	90, 534
47	Cape May Court House, First.	Wm. H. Bright	Geo. Nichols	114, 743	25, 778	72, 794
48	Carlstadt, Carlstadt	John Zahn	John Oehler	161,428	31,062	69,754
49	Clinton, First		Samuel L. Voorhees	84,862	40,000	59,949
50	Clinton, Clinton	Edward Humphrey	B. V. Leigh	189, 117	25,000	174,400
51	Closter, Closter	Matt J. Bogert	Albert E. Cook	93,658	25, 754	110, 923
52	Collingswood, Collings- wood.	Henry. R. Tatem	David S. Rash	138, 854	17, 340	60, 807
53	Cranbury, First	Jno. S. Silvers	Geo. B. Mershon	245, 952	52,000	328,787
54	Cranford, Cranford	T. A. Sperry	G. M. Hendricks	101,918	25, 951	207,025
55			Chas. Applegate		125,000	686, 547
	•	-			.,	,

## NEW HAMPSHIRE—Continued.

Resou	irces.					Liabilitie	es.			
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$192,087 171,243	\$52,724 34,371		\$150,000 100,000		\$26,962 7,581	\$150,000 100,000			\$13,334 2,277	
114,721	37,022	728, 251	100,000	30,000	4,118	100,000	469,132	25,000		
24,026 $45,794$ $72,389$	9,236 24,507 20,930	335,737	100,000	. <b></b>	3,391 $10,996$ $22,160$	99,100	71,041	1,000		
52,000 15,084 30,279 33,005 26,490	14,669 12,955 13,111 14,373 15,949	82, 833 372, 702 276, 897	25,000 100,000 30,000	1,200 20,000 6,000	4,626	7,000 98,100 10,000	39,881 139,979 224,477		9,395 10,000	1

## NEW JERSEY.

\$61,489 40,914 195,167	\$30, 423 12, 685 135, 562	\$617,459 281,163 1,231,126	\$50,000 50,000 50,000	14,835	\$6,479 55,161	\$49,400 11,600 50,000	194,728	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	\$\$2,291 10,000 14,393	13
513,322 549,774	68,644 174,777	1,789,477 $2,351,578$	100,000 59,000	170,000	47, 593 25, 345	98, 700 48, 800	1,008,616 1,842,965		364, 572 34, 469	15
77,186	20,452	752,842	200,000	50,000	960	78,200	249, 343	· · • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	174, 339	17
179, 021 315, 863 54, 990	31,829 48,130 23,637	855,770 1,189,460 505,846	100,000 100,000 50,000	130,000	4,747 15,200 14,112	86, 800 25, 000 49, 000	623,043 884,051 319,118		1, 181 35, 209 23, 615	19
27,678 167,030 34,612 73,840 54,933	8, 053 74, 203 17, 800 32, 541 28, 750	$168,917 \\ 1,323,540 \\ 351,790 \\ 470,441 \\ 735,131$	25,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 100,000	50,000 10,000 25,000 50,000	1,529 5,303 37,774	24, 300 100, 000 35, 000 25, 000 105, 042	107, 511 1, 018, 245 248, 139 371, 987 436, 427 376, 625		6,093 26,544 7,121 18,151 5,889	22 23 24 25
62,005 28,106	29, 208 24, 242	543, 727 367, 319	50,000	50,000	15, 594 14, 189	50,000 30,000		- · • · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	)	1
17,589	6,517	140,997	25,000	ł	615				1	1
59,761 287,070 9,487	26,416 $82,327$ $7,057$	$\begin{array}{c} 110,334\\471,942\\1,394,938\\219,654\end{array}$	25, 000 50, 000 50, 000	25,000 50,000	4,366 16,216 2,465	25, 000 48, 500 49, 900	$93,357 \\ 370,045 \\ 1,195,241 \\ 76,629$		3, 025 22, 531 34, 981 661	30
151,604 29,594 70,027 32,147	$\begin{array}{c} 45,127 \\ 8,727 \\ 37,491 \\ 14,927 \end{array}$	1,001,009 $323,583$ $680,337$ $306,719$	100,000 75,000 50,000 50,000	13,145 50,000	3, 332 3, 450 14, 430 2, 731	24, 500 74, 340 12, 500 50, 000	761, 531 136, 600 545, 161 197, 246		11,646 21,048 8,244 742	33 34
34, 504 207, 720 183, 452 75, 562 60, 547 28, 300 5, 487 380, 993 261, 354 587, 090	14, 420 85, 254 95, 168 70, 744 35, 462 30, 846 4, 218 164, 972 91, 153 157, 090	260, 551 1, 597, 038 2, 219, 428 991, 896 516, 655 326, 989 85, 977 3, 088, 225 1, 932, 074 3, 699, 503	25,000 100,000 150,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 200,000 100,000 260,000	200,000 400,000 60,000 45,000 15,000 200.000 70,000 260,000	7,399 36,347 98,193 60,276 8,891 9,822 420 76,714 20,876 21,147	24, 490 99, 780 49, 375 100, 000 25, 000 12, 500 6, 260 200, 000 100, 000	375, 551 261, 790 50, 442	45, 100	12, 216 2, 877 2, 855 89, 368 33, 927	40 41 42 43 44
23, 811 36, 142	10,503 $13,653$	$\begin{array}{c} 278,035 \\ 263,110 \end{array}$	50,000 25,000	5,000	13,996	$50,000 \\ 25,000$	173,035 198,907	•	207	46 47
43, 450 39, 139 27, 784 11, 292 14, 495	13, 617 38, 827 25, 045 13, 161 8, 513	319, 311 262, 777 441, 347 254, 778 240, 009	30,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 40,000	30,000 15,000 100,000 20,000	1,589 13,422 18,968 1,707 462	30,000 40,000 25,000 25,000 17,000	223, 412 142, 000 237, 664 180, 102 155, 165		4,312 2,356 9,714 2,981 23,382	49 50 51
68, 571 43, 486 <b>1</b> 60, 336	34, 857 24, 436 96, 977	730, 167 402, 816 1, 947, 284	50,000 50,000 <b>125,000</b>		20,355	49,920 25,000 123,800	527, 518 297, 396 1, 365, 844	1,000	5,743 10,065 34,313	54

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES NEW JERSEY-Continued.

-		:		R	tesources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3	Dunellen, First Edgewater, First Elizabeth, National State.	Alvah Gray J. Eisele John Kean	N. H. Broughton James Maguire	\$87,849 148,276 1,584,433		\$15,000 108,609 1,487,875
4 5 6 7	Elmer, First	S. P. Foster Donald Mackey Wm. H. Reid John B. Case	J. B. Wainwright Geo. W. Springer F. D. Clayton B. H. Berkaw	228, 880 543, 758 90, 144 306, 017	51,000 12,500 13,000 100,000	$\begin{array}{c} 126,255 \\ 336,766 \\ 36,698 \\ 308,512 \end{array}$
8	flemington, Hunterdon County.	Jonathan Higgins	A. H. Rittenhouse.	448, 451	100,000	369, 255
9 10 11 12	Fort Lee, First Freehold, First Freehold, Central Freehold, National Free-	John C. Abbott W. H.Vredenburgh J. O. Burtt Chas. E. Hall	J. C. Howell. J. W. S. Campbell. G. A. Denise. H. A. Sutphen.	90, 823 189, 874 129, 038 230, 588	6,601 50,000 37,500 51,679	32,364 $342,048$ $165,604$ $91,747$
13 14 15 16	hold Banking Co. Frenchtown, Union Garfield, First Glassboro, First Guttenberg, First Hackensack, Hacken-	A. B. Haring Cornelius Doremas. T. W. Synnott D. J. Murphy	E. W. Bloom J. G. Frazza P. K. Du Bois Edward Hunke	182, 897 96, 692 331, 598 249, 201 582, 789		283, 453 153, 222 136, 208 72, 449 308, 732
17 18 19	Hackensack, Peoples Hackettstown, Hack-	David A. Pell Wm. A. Linn S. R. Smith	Edgar H. Lee H. W. Whipple	582,789 587,979 600,910	25,904	532, 955 193, 916
20 21	ettstown. Hackettstown, Peoples. Haddenfield, Hadden-	Robt. A. Cole W. R. Buzby	M. T. Welsh Wm. R. Boggs	276, 462 374, 367	62, 100 50, 750	103, 907 170, 368
22	neid. Hadden Heights, Had-	Clemons Titzck	N. M. Nash	39, 362	j ;	10, 283
23 24 25 26 27 28 29	den Heights.  Hamburg, Hardyston.  Highbridge, First.  Hightstown, First.  Hoboken, First.  Hoboken, Second.  Hopewell, Hopewell.  Irvington, Irvington.	l W. L. Giorielly	Joseph H. Johnes. Wm. W. Young Allen N. Terbell J. N. Race F. T. Shover	125, 185 149, 180 289, 985 1, 381, 438 2, 162, 197 145, 109 358, 634	37,500 223,311 104,250	77, 118 94, 828 182, 646 1, 222, 213 277, 702 185, 265 134, 869 90, 010
30 31 32 33	Jamesburg, First	Geo. T. Smith Robert S. Ross J. D. McGill	Edwards I. Edwards I. H. Castens	358, 634 204, 380 3, 817, 101 1, 234, 435 1, 173, 062	200,000	725, 346 1, 711, 759
34 35 36 37 38 39	Jersey City, Merchants . Keyport, Peoples . Lakewood, First . Lakewood, Peoples . Lambertville, Amwell Lambertville, Lambertville, Lambertville, Lambertville, Lambertville, rille	O. H. Albanesius W. E. Warn O. H. Brown W. H. Jayne W. A. Greene Calvin Solliday	L.Jas. H. Todd	390, 065 132, 316 72, 507 121, 449 205, 962 215, 530	13,000 12,975	254, 240 84, 764 37, 127 95, 807 316, 570 474, 004
40 41 42	ville. Little Falls, Little Falls. Lodi, First Long Branch, First Long Branch, Citizens.	I M Strong	Henry Hyer C. D. Dyal John Terhune	30, 213 17, 123 401, 124	6,617 6,397	15, 914 995 519, 873
43 44 45 46	Madison, First Manasquan, Manasquan Matawan, Farmers and Merchants.	J. D. Faunmer.	Fred B. Bardon	524,040 161,212 91,497 207,534	100,000 12,500 50,215 75,000	108,016 165,135 86,791 261,274
47 48	Mays Landing, First Medford, Burlington	C. D. Makepeace Henry P. Thorn	Mell R. Moss Edw. B. Reeve	92,346 252,748	7,150 50,000	4,941 29,000
49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56	County. Merchantsville, First Metuchen, Metuchen Milford, First Millburn, First Millville, Merchants Millville, Millville. Montclair, First Moorestown, Moores-	W. Egbert Thomas Wm. Flemer H. O. Newcomb E. H. Stokes	Alex C. Litterst A. M. Crittenden John B. Bunnell J. E. Henry Herschel Mulford H. F. Adams	74,126 138,613 53,386 164,783 424,661 581,586	20,961 30,600 6,554 13,009	$ \begin{array}{c c} 11,353 \\ 52,834 \\ 57,724 \end{array} $
57 58	town. Morristown, First Morristown, National	A. H. Vernam		. 527,521	51,273	i
59	Iron. Mount Holly, Farmers	1			i .	

# NEW JERSEY-Continued.

Reso	urces.				]	Liabilities				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$21,787 34,107 254,150	\$10,274 8,830 201,530	\$160,962 341,215 3,786,988	\$25,000 40,000 350,000	\$2,500 650,000	\$2,357 5,920 63,291	\$25,000 40,000 50,000	\$104,510 226,227 2,573,578	\$46,000	\$1,595 29,068 54,119	1 2 3
111,366 234,394 39,717 87,079	29,786 80,265 8,080 40,744	$\substack{547,287\\1,207,683\\187,639\\842,352}$	50,000 50,000 25,000 100,000	15,000 75,000 5,000 50,000	8, 186 47, 529 2, 945 36, 176	50,000 10,800 12,500 99,510	411,505 977,470 140,886 553,212		12,596 46,886 1,308 3,456	4 5 6 7
95,063	50,551	1,063,320	100,000	20,000	60,556	99,000	774,024	•	9,740	8
127, 336 96, 255 92, 465 48, 602	37.319	434,634	25,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	500 100,000 50,000 40,000	17, 407 4, 153	50,000	285, 473 281, 878		5,626 6,566 653 8,599	11
40, 168 32, 277 49, 135 48, 042 340, 868	26,134 17,280 28,336 25,029 90,562	582,652 312,371 596,377 447,024 1,428,452	75,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000	50,000	12,230 2,713 25,076 3,646 73,692	49, 400 12, 500 49, 300 50, 000 95, 300	$\begin{array}{c} 366,958 \\ 241,300 \\ 411,236 \\ 337,177 \\ 1,036,508 \end{array}$		4,064 858 10,765 3,701 22,951	13 14 15 16 17
371,892 98,815	,		100,000 150,000	50,000 100,000	20,961	1			94, 533 5, 683	18 19
32,629 65,868	26,060 30,890	501,158 $692,243$	60,000 50,000	30,000 50,000	12,242 30,866	57,550 49,200	340, 681 503, 676		685 8,503	
11,172			17,500			6,500	45,578		2,571	22
43,679 42,479 83,133 355,829 563,676 37,375 96,022 47,808 3,929,812 760,241 630,520	24,254 27,260 114,225 163,277 23,864 31,576 25,992 691,102 154,627	443,019 724,038 388 190	130,000 220,000 125,000 50,000 100,000 50,000	30,000 60,000 440,000 175,000 25,000 20,000 10,000 800,000 300,000	8,418 18,667 186,541 56,576 16,997 4,876 7,658 422,133	49,400 100,000 20,000 369,100	$egin{array}{c} 2,423,506 \\ 294,886 \\ 481,630 \\ 293,731 \\ 5,848,218 \\ \end{array}$	1,000	4,471	25 26 27 28 29
190, 350 22, 429 16, 743 30, 253 111, 047 65, 158	11,325 7,083 14,381 46,229	<b>■</b> 262 234	50,000 50,000 50.000	9,300 25,000 15,000	9.470	11,997	54,800 179,660 528,882 606,385		8,360 4,065 12,570	35 36 37
11, 275 41, 845 227, 983 252, 086 42, 709 26, 217 74, 628	4, 056 47, 763 52, 024 23, 173	70,417 $246,744$ $1,036,171$ $404,729$ $267.858$	50,000 100,000 50,000	100,000 100,000 35,000 10,000	101,758 32,738 11,810 2,731	6,250 50,000 100,000 12,500 49,990	36,758 42,044 926,602 679,058 286,485 152,194 350,161		804 18,383 24,374 8,934 2,943 8,434	42 43 44 45
18,945 46,054	18,197	132, 453 395, 994	25,000 100,000	3,000 30,000	2,628 10,056	7,000 49,945	94, 218 190, 055		607 <b>15</b> , 938	
23, 492 24, 984 144, 272 37, 734 37, 039 98, 092 85, 928 126, 049	80, 565	$283,324 \\ 637,096 \\ 1,308,743$	30,000 25,000 50,000	15,000 2,700 2,500 65,000 200,000	1,039 3,801 4,508 47,285	6,250 12,500 100,000 95,400	151,672 203,331 190,368 214,522 323,326 857,708 290,364 372,761		3,691 490 1,547 44,262 8,350 10,818 124,317	51 52 53 54 55
589,417 149,935	185,304 85,953	3,508,877 1,702,926	200,000 200,000	300,000 50,000	34, 232 23, 228	45,150 100,000				57 58
69,668	50,376	1,197,974	200,000	60,000	40,058	200,000	694,059	1,000	2,857	59

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES NEW JERSEY-Continued.

				F	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Mount Holly, Mount	Edward Willis	F. H. Lee	<b>\$</b> 375,698	\$104,875	\$122,980
2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	Holly. Mount Holly, Union Mullica Hill, Farmers Netcong, Citizens. Newark, Essex County. Newark, Manufacturers. Newark, Manufacturers. Newark, Mational Newark Banking Co. Newark, National State. Newark, North Ward. Newark, Union New Brunswick, Na	Wm. H. Bishop Chas. W. Elkinton. John S. Kennedy Benjamin Atha Joseph W. Plume. J. M. Ricker. D. H. Merritt James F. Bless J. W. Lusbear Wm. Scheerer	S. L. Tomlinson Chas. H. Stiles. D. M. Cook A. F. R. Martin Wm. J. Gardner J. S. Treat. H. W. Tunis Wm. I. Cooper S. H. Marsh A. W. Conklin	416, 283 217, 477 214, 295 6, 544, 159 1, 803, 210 3, 187, 149 7, 546, 995 1, 713, 876 1, 083, 728 11, 548, 231	104,000 30,600 51,500 664,000 350,000 500,000 500,000 253,427 50,000 710,000	924,918 471,522 859,453 923,000
12	New Brunswick, Na- tional Bank of New Jersey.	H. G. Parker	***************************************	1,696,565	100,000	587,951
13	New Brunswick, Peo-	Benj. F. Howell	T. E. Schanck	560, 282	100,000	385,884
14 15 16 17	New Egypt, First Newton, Merchants Newton, Sussex North Plainfield, Borough.	Ivins J. Davis John L. Swayze Theodore Simonson Wm. G. Clark	Geo. C. Compton Geo. A. Smith Lewis M. Morford Frederic Coriell	78,885 433,974 825,771 87,516	$\begin{array}{c} 7,200 \\ 100,000 \\ 200,000 \\ 12,922 \end{array}$	32, 402 416, 457 529, 243 15, 996
18 19	Ocean City, First Ocean Grove, Ocean Grove.	L. M. Cresse N. J. Taylor	W. Scott Hand T. A. Miller	419,801 172,949	20,400 25,900	
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Orange, Second. Orange, Orange. Passaic, Passaic Paterson, First Paterson, Second. Paterson, Paterson Paulsboro, First Pedricktown, First Pemberton, Peoples Penn Grove, Penn's	E. H. Bonnell. John D. Everitt Chas. M. Howe. Edward T. Bell. Wm. D. Blauvelt John W. Griggs B. G. Paul John Burk Theodore Budd J. D. Whitaker.	Chas. M. Close Henry L. Holmes Geo. T. Kenter W. W. Smith. Edwin N. Hopson. Elmer Z. Halsted. C. B. Stackhouse. W. S. Murphy W. D. Hunt John Hare, jr	1,027,710 876,495 1,153,144 2,573,431 799,318 1,677,803 179,302 61,053 98,885 98,560	152,000 151,049 150,000 441,000 100,000 200,000 30,750 25,843 25,500 25,875	203,712 829,799 386,950 778,785 1,362,964 532,836 62,460 71,881 80,683 187,297
30 31 32 33	Grove. Pennington, First Perth Amboy, First Phillipsburg, Second Phillipsburg, Phillipsburg.	O. B. Gray Hamilton F. Kean. S. C. Smith Jno. A. Bachman	Fred E. Blackwell. Henry Conrad A. McCammon J. L. Lomerson	148, 325 1, 059, 654 484, 047 1, 105, 603	25,700 145,000 103,500 206,000	54, 539 272, 951 140, 225 291, 235
34 35 36 37 38	Pitman, Pitman. Plainfield, First. Plainfield, City. Pleasantville, First. Point Pleasant, Ocean	Geo. W. Carr A. J. Brunson Louis K. Hyde Chas. A. Campbell. Jno. G. W. Havens.	Wadsworth Cresse. D. M. Runyon Wm. F. Arnold Geo. H. Adams Clarence Chafey	128, 048 1, 110, 839 677, 553 149, 395 191, 118	13,069 150,000 236,130 25,898 12,500	60, 137 827, 524 1, 208, 213 57, 913 44, 864
39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47	Princeton, First Rahway, Rahway Ramsey, First Red Bank, First Red Bank, Second Ridgewood, First Riverside, Riverside. Riverton, Cinnaminson. Rockaway, First	A. S. Leigh	David M. Flynn Garrett S. Jones F. A. Schilling H. Campbell Thomas Voorhis. Lucius F. Spencer A. L. Pancoast E. L. Williams F. T. Cramer	36, 363 572, 780 847, 976	76, 500 52, 000 6, 378 100, 000 75, 000 12, 500 25, 731 25, 460 79, 744	157, 280 123, 000 11, 540 630, 542 61, 500 299, 295 23, 100 76, 503 110, 482
48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61	Roosevelt, First Roselle, First Roselle, First Rutherford, Rutherford Salem, City Salem, Salem Seabright, First Secaucus, First Somerville, First Somerville, Second South Amboy, First Spring Lake, First Summit, First Sussex, Farmers Swedesboro, Swedesboro	Robert Carson. Wm. T. West. E. J. Turner. M. T. Hilliard. George Hires Geo. M. Sandt. Romeo T. Churchill J. N. Van Derbeek. C. L. Voorhees. Harry C. Perrine. David Serviss. O. H. Brown. John N. Peet.	Eugene M. Clark. N. Paul Phelps J. K. Watson Biddle Hiles H. M. Ramsey Geo. M. Davison Winfield Clearwater Wm. H. Taylor Alonzo H. Dayton R. C. Stephenson R. F. Fountain Fred F. Schock John D. Hood Frank Holbert G. M. Ashton	451,005 736,771 110,878 72,124 338,831 202,799 304,839 145,474 275,272	25, 575 12, 809 51, 000 100, 000 27, 400 20, 313 100, 000 25, 000 50, 000 13, 000 25, 400 12, 890 100, 000	42, 890 211, 370 328, 876 170, 212 209, 664 14, 950 2, 004 966, 087, 171, 034 289, 000 435, 087 115, 356 163, 355

# NEW JERSEY-Continued.

Resor	irces.					Liabilitie	es.			Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$34,776	<b>\$31,</b> 865	<b>\$</b> 670, <b>1</b> 94	\$100,000	<b>\$75,00</b> 0	\$10,842	\$100,000				
77,222 29,055 36,394 1,792,456 514,129 690,129 1,698,389	25,488 417,464 135,615	401,659 $10,342,997$ $3,274,476$ $5,466,161$	50,000 1,000,000 350,000 500,000	500,000	14,366 1,686 1,484 411,514 68,992 150,265 829,918	50,000 590,000 350,000 491,700	539, 127 219, 970 277, 059 6, 068, 656 2, 014, 014 3, 545, 184 6, 066, 959	\$1,000 25,000	6,596 4,613 7,114 1,247,828 191,471 279,012 1,743,922	2 3 4 5 6 7 8
785, 313 708, 256 2, 312, 634 539, 046	139,536 228,237 680,190 184,845	3,352,655 3,879,313 16,416,019 3,108,408	500,000 200,000 1,500,000 250,000	1,500,000	827,238	249,750 48,800 710,000 96,047	1,989,992 3,041,026 9,269,998 2,252,721	125,454	130, 184 266, 411 2, 483, 329 104, 644	9 10 11 12
193,843	· '			1 '		1 '	1		1	13
13, 627 114, 782 128, 629 10, 114	6,154 53,899 96,440 5,038	138,268 1,119,112 1,780,083 131,386	25,000 $100,000$ $200,000$ $45,000$	90,000 200,000	6,288 33,971 54,512 1,780	7,000 94,995 195,010 12,500	98,940 789,337 1,129,663 72,105		1,040 10,809 898	14 15 16 17
156, 417 74, 398	33,234 37,693			35,000 10,000	25,025 5,842	20,000 24,200	599, 921 281, 263		17,781 9,020	18 19
74,244 151,289 376,659 575,847 371,373 420,801 35,213 18,182 21,184 56,078	165,664 151,700 130,791 18,813	4,534,727 2,785,355 2,962,231 326,538 183,744 239,765	200,000 150,000 200,000 500,000 150,000 300,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	500,000 500,000 200,000 300,000 15,000	62,067 59,292 151,378 45,694 58,507 6,753 10,116	150,000 28,585 24,500	2,176,689 1,669,006 243,643 123,090 168,846	25,000 40,056 40,000	211,739 204,858 193,162 848,994 114,170 444,718 2,557 1,038 10,771 4,533	20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29
27,207 203,644 74,684 196,444	16,086 72,959 45,190 97,166	971 084	25,000 100,000 100,000 200,000	10,000 100,000 50,000 250,000	6,545 48,486 15,945 85,651	25,000 95,300 100,000 197,600	199,548 1,138,451	40,000	5,760 <b>231</b> ,971 1,503 <b>31</b> ,957	30 31
26, 411 173, 898 209, 938 55, 109 111, 688	14,711 128,833 128,640 14,693 18,562	242,376 2,391,094 2,460,474 303,008 378,732	$\begin{array}{c} 25,000 \\ 200,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 50,000 \end{array}$	50,000 150,000 12,500 28,000	9,097 61,140 94,913 4,035 5,096	11,410 148,635 148,000 25,000 12,500	195, 208 1, 919, 061 1, 868, 187 235, 470 268, 041		1,661 12,258 48,374 1,006 15,095	34 35 36 37 38
41,294 92,605 94,207 319,968 155,624 74,698 37,313 28,297 19,560	32,606 7,902 65,304 73,050 53,965 14,108 16,506 10,127	701,187 $156,390$ $1,688,594$ $1,213,151$	50,000 100,000 25,000 100,000 75,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	200,000 150,000 50,000 6,000	3,714 420 260,452 165,711 29,185 2,787	100,000 75,000 12,500 25,000 25,000	428,320 116,345 1,005,518 716,825 575,303 197,252 192,200 164,222	1,000	54,957 69,153 8,355 22,624 30,615 29,733 12,620 1,852 26,930	41 42 43 44 45 46 47
20, 166 37, 852 70, 840 103, 405 194, 955 39, 507 14, 020 130, 985 103, 708 70, 991 63, 453 94, 642 26, 954 87, 223 76, 841	9,368 17,742 43,856 34,452 68,054 12,161 3,166 74,662 42,143 33,946 35,348	204, 696 111, 627 1,610, 565 544, 684 748, 776 683, 362 546, 000 407, 914	50,000 100,000 100,000 150,000 25,000 22,500 100,000	7,650 50,000 60,000 150,000 3,000 25,000 50,000 36,000 40,000	2,548 2,108 33,675 39,282 636 1,259 18,450 18,400 35,767 2,137 14,986	11,900 50,000 100,000 98,200 25,000 20,000 100,000 22,400	116, 129 281, 852 693, 440 560, 223 850, 788 137, 567 66, 361 1, 202, 062 422, 200 557, 534 576, 810 423, 987 303, 465 417, 568 648, 017	1,000	10, 149 7, 952 5, 176 21, 175 12, 496 1, 507 40, 053 6, 684 5, 506 5, 916 17, 930 3, 951 20, 503 7, 420	48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62

# Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities NEW JERSEY—Continued.

				F	desources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18	Tenafly, First Toms River, First Trenton, First Trenton, Broad Street Trenton, Broad Street Trenton, Mechanics Tuckahoe, Tuckahoe Vincentown, First Vineland, Vineland. Washington, First Washington, Washington, Westfield, Peoples Westfield, Peoples Westfield, Peoples Westfield, Pirst White House Station, First. Wildwood, Marine Wildwood, Marine Wildwood, First Woodbridge, First Woodbry, First Woodbury, Farmers and Mechanics. Woodstown, First	Amos Birdsall John H. Scudder. Wilbur F. Sadler, jr. E. C. Stokes E. B. Goodwin. Wm. J. Irick Myron J. Kimball. Joseph B. Cornish. R. M. Petty Samuel Townsend. Robt. Lecouver. J. N. Pidcock R. W. Ryan L. M. Halsey. Wm. T. Ames Millard F. Du Bois, Wm. S. Conner.	Henry A. Low A. H. Wood Robt. J. Brace J. R. Sweeny L. M. Hess W. B. Ross H. H. Pond W. S. Rittenhouse R. M. Eilenberger J. M. Walsh Jesse B. Brannen M. R. Cook C. G. Eldridge Jan van Herwerden Wm. L. Harned J. F. Graham	98,760 1,847,603 1,553,429 3,761,816 60,312 134,544 397,952 195,046 277,003 61,889 62,012 220,613 143,507 82,012 143,507 82,012 143,507 82,012	\$15, 200 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 500, 000 10, 904 90, 000 10, 904 90, 537 6, 500 15, 609 25, 800 25, 920 50, 000 101, 250 75, 000	597, 712; 726, 500; 383, 001 1, 666, 180; 14, 721 85, 788, 333, 457, 713, 050; 50, 855; 51, 538, 25, 421 13, 475 83, 040; 55, 398, 420; 185, 109, 860

# NEW MEXICO.

		TT T 4 1	D. D. American	207 204	210 750	***
20 21	Alamogordo, First	Henry J. Anderson.	R. B. Armstrong C. E. Mitchell	\$97,394 126,346	\$16, 150 25, 957	\$22,432
22	Alamagordo, Citizens Albuquerque, First	H. M. Denney Joshua S. Reynolds.	Frank McKee	1,852,014	332, 500	10,037 $81,250$
23	Albuquerque, State	O. N. Marron	R. H. Collier	598, 513	155, 500	52,252
24	Artesia, First	C. W. Williams	J. E. Robertson	116,624	26,000	10,000
25	Artesia, State	John W. Poe.	John B. Enfield	212, 205	12,700	11,905
26	Belen, First	M. W. Flournoy	L. C. Becker	51,463	6, 546	1,142
27	Carlsbad, First		G. M. Cook	357, 239	12, 500	8,000
28	Carlsbad, National	C. H. McLenathen	C. M. Richards	143,052	7,900	7,600
29	Cimarron, First	H. H. Chandler	W. S. Kilpatric	35,879	12,792	9, 532
30	Clayton, First	H. J. Hammond	D. A. Espv	260, 956	79,000	7,420
31	Clovis, First	R. C. Reid	B. D. Oldham	178, 276	12,958	14,883
32	Clovis, Clovis	L. C. West	Thomas H. Jones	84,713	25,500	3,734
33	Deming, Deming	A. J. Clark	J. J. Bennett	126, 292	25,000	6, 403
34	Elida, First	J. P. Stone	A. A. Beeman	89,808	26,000	8,503
35	Farmington, First	Wm. H. Avery	A. M. Amsden		25,000	14,798
36	Farmington, San Juan	R. P. Hopkins	W. H. Harrington	32,354	10, 381	3,056
97	County. Fort Sumner, First	T D Stone	C. C. Henry	53, 932	6,450	7,000
37 38	Hagerman, First	E A Caboon	Jno. I. Hinkle	74, 273	25,250	12,466
39	Hope, First	W. L. Whitaker	H. M. Gage	19.598	6, 391	2,573
40	Lake Arthur, First	J. A. Edwards	W. J. McInnes	62, 245	25,000	12,500
41	Lakewood, Lakewood	E. C. Cook	B. F. Pearman	63, 685	6,558	5, 920
42	Las Cruces, First	O. C. Snow	Fay Sperry	97,660	13, 617	42, 443
43	Las Vegas, First	Jefferson Raynolds.	E. D. Raynolds	548, 858	103, 500	48, 315
44	Las Vegas, San Miguel	J. M. Cunningham	D. T. Hoskins	664, 315	101,000	59, 785
45	Lordsbury, First	W. H. Small	Frank R. Coon		26, 100	1,900
46	Melrose, First	R. C. Reid	S. A. Jones		26, 400	13, 500
47	Nara Visa, First	John Burns	C. W. Harrison	57,886	6, 250	5, 404
48	Portales, First	C. O. Leach	W. O. Oldham		51,600	6,024
49	Portales, Citizens	J. B. Stone	S. A. Morrison	128, 542	51,000	7,000
50	Raton, First	Henry Goke	C. N. Blackwell	507, 109	153,500	164,868
51	Raton, National Bank	Fred O. Roof	Ernst Ruth	177,033	15, 506	2,887
~~	of New Mexico.	0 7 77 11	70	155 101	77 000	0.050
52	Raton, Raton	C. B. Kohhausen	Benj. Sherwood	155, 131	77,662	6,858
53	Roswell, First	W. H. Godair	E. A. Cahoon	802, 271	75,000	20,000
54	Roswell, American	Geo. M. Slaughter	H. P. Sanders	199,806	41,750	7,243
55 56	Roswell, Citizens	John W. Poe	J. J. Jaffa	572, 489	51,000	11,000
	Santa Fe, First	R. J. Palen	J. H. Vaughn	437, 533	91,800	139, 165
57 58	Santa Rosa, First	John H. Hicks C. C. Shoemaker	H. B. Jones A. F. Kerr	154, 826 235, 771	20,000 54,410	8,800 17,800
59	Silver City, American Silver City, Silver City.	W. D. Murray	J. W. Carter	392, 931	51,870	90, 680
60	Texico, Texico	W. O. Oldham	S. A. King	74, 167	7,700	9, 400
61	Tucumcari, First	W. F. Buchanan	Earl George	219, 154	75,000	44, 334
OI	Lucumcan, Phst	W. E. Duchanan	Earl George	213, 104	13,000	22,002
					<u>-</u>	

## NEW JERSEY-Continued.

Resor	arces.					Liabilities				_
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$22, 820 103, 266 406, 198 438, 893 851, 308 7, 506 28, 319 104, 140 166, 308 20, 279 26, 898 130, 273 7, 157 160, 243 25, 771 20, 188 192, 489 85, 796	30, 980 125, 994 146, 534 275, 699 5, 248 7, 025 58, 326 106, 769 13, 820 20, 614 14, 236 5, 146 33, 905 9, 944 14, 006 47, 709	880,718 3, 647, 295 2, 571, 857 7, 055, 003 100, 687 356, 890 983, 878 1, 811, 709 305, 750 426, 590 238, 319 103, 399 528, 701 263, 122 197, 553 1, 376, 320	50,000 500,000 250,000 25,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 30,000 25,000 30,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	50,000 275,000 250,000 500,000 6,980 20,000 70,000 125,000 30,000 25,000 4,000 200,000	169, 313 75, 233 54, 956 326, 088 22, 926 13, 106 25, 358 5, 878 8, 685 2, 675 2, 488 4, 664 991 48, 322	49, 950 500, 000 50, 000 12, 500 99, 300 49, 750 99, 530 25, 000 48, 500 6, 250 14, 600 24, 600 25, 000 47, 100	2,555, 178 2,540, 137 1,940, 711 5,025, 873 51,881 114,352 773,468 1,444,073 162,358 306,955 194,215 54,186 411,033 184,532 141,397 920,684	1,000	6, 277 57, 057 26, 194 203, 042 3, 665 2 26, 554 17, 749 32, 515 2, 453 10, 178 2, 128 23, 604 2, 174 1, 165 60, 213	3 4 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17
168,033	36, 650	992, 245	75,000	150,000	59, 119	75,000	609,885		23,240	19

#### NEW MEXICO.

										_
[l								İ	1	١
\$37,884	\$10,172	\$184,032	\$25,000		\$2,797	\$16,000	\$130,238			20
60,499	13,829	236,668	50,000	10,000	1,283	25,000	150, 387 2, 080, 551			21
785, 139	174,523	3, 225, 426	200,000	50,000	1,657	200,000	2,080,551	\$124,814	\$568,443	22
141, 997	64,109	1,012,371	100,000	25,000	10,145	100,000	668,591	49,811	58,824	23
39,026	9,782	201,433	25,000	5,000	15, 109	25,000	131,323		<b></b>	24
62, 189	12,050	311,049	50,000	22,500	1,470	12,500	213,302		11,277	25
27,815	6,014	92.980	25,000	7,000	390	6,250	54, 340	l	11,277	26
116,061	22,265	516,065	50,000	10,000	84, 524	12,500	353, 494		5,547 4,915 22,567	27
56, 200	10, 415	225,168	30,000	10,000	16,539	7,500	156, 213		4,915	28
16,661	4, 161	79,025	25,000		524	12,500	41,001			29
42,290	17,583	407,249	75,000		10,702	50,000	218, 089	24, 891	22, 567	30
118,773	21,984	346,874	35,000		3,986	12,500	277, 732		10, 656	31
53, 373	18, 493	185,814	25,000		1,459	25,000	131, 951		2, 267	32
34,878	16,076	208, 649	25,000		3,829	25,000	146, 320			33
12,304	13, 182	149, 797	25,000	3,750	1,334	25,000	94, 713			34
30, 300	5, 378	146,618	25,000	10,000	1,907	25,000	84 711		10, 656 2, 267	35
29, 336	6,969	82,096	25,000	10,000	51	10,000	46, 036		109	36
20,000	0, 505	52,050	20,000	•••••	31	10,000	40, 550		100	30
38,316	7,861	113, 559	25 000		1,791	6, 250	70 040	1	580	27
11, 106	5,759	126,856	25,000	12,500	1, 163	25,000	69 765		126,856	20
24, 204	4,878	57,647	25,000	12,000	321	6,250	96 076		120,000	39
	3,783	112,262	25,000 25,000		1 100	25,000	20,070 57 906		2,677	39
8, 734	3, 669	95, 163	25,000	2,000	1,189 180	6,250	52 174		8,556	
15, 331		99, 100		2,000	£ 197		20,174			
12,839	4,747	171, 306	25,000	5,000	6, 137	13,000	121,707		412	
240, 433	41,917	983, 023	100,000	20,000	10,098	98,500	588, 359		166,066	43
302, 421	54,887	1, 182, 408	100,000	50,000	1,898	95, 700	834,524		100,286	44
24,695	7,925	130,081	25,000	1,000	686	24,500	73,841		5,054	45
24, 279	8,913	139,440	25,000	5,000	1,296	24,500	81,900	- · · · · · · · ·	1,745	46
32,626	6,009	108, 175	25,000	800	2,009	6, 250	74,120		100,000 100,286 5,054 1,745	47
74, 252	28,507	317,165	50,000		15,884	49,300	148,000		43.927	48
9, 126	6,245	201,913	50,000		5, 159	50,000	72, 286		14,468	59
213, 511	73,992	1,112,980	100,000	50,000	11, 488	98, 297	803, 631	1,000	48, 564	50
80, 280	12,650	288, 356	50,000	2,000	8,984	14, 300	33, 339	l <b></b>	79,733	51
1 1	/ 1			, ,	, ,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			1	_
50,058	13,519	303,228	75,000	3,000	1,252	75,000	148,978			52
264,774	90,057	1, 252, 105	50,000	100,000	165, 848	49,500	776, 303	24, 261	86, 191	53
92, 415	26,876	368, 090	50,000	12,500	3,380	40,000	226 094		36, 117	
237, 917	36, 530	908, 936	50,000	100,000	16,387	49, 100	546 449		147, 007	
402, 330	83,106	1, 153, 934	150,000	50,000	31, 185	40,000	835,747	43,699	3,302	56
73, 088	11, 195	267, 909	25,000	20,000	4,626	20,000		40,000	18,806	
58,548	14,715	381, 244	50,000	15,000	1,034	50,000	240, 210	1,000	15,000	
	$\frac{14,715}{22,897}$	581, 244 621, 753	50,000	45, 000			449, 210	1,000	10,000	
63.375					1,006 863	50,000				
42, 280	8,577	142, 124	30,000	3,000		7,500	100, 761		142, 124	
81, 214	32,874	452,576	50,000	10,000	1,084	50,000	264, 354	25,000	52, 138	σL
<u> </u>	1			5		1				

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

## NEW YORK.

					Resources	.
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6	Adams, Citizens	J. H. Eastman Isaac P. Wodell James S. Harrison H. L. Newman Frederick A. Mead. Robt. C. Pruyn	H. H. Waite G. W. Hannahs W. A. Cronk E. R. Ford John J. Gallogly Edward J. Hussey.	\$451, 389 330, 345 333, 528 184, 981 4, 313, 777 8, 927, 601	\$80, 800 25, 950 30, 000 24, 500 490, 000 1,000,000	\$12,900 80,156 51,444 12,417 309,692 4,215,774
7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15	Albany, New York State Albion, Citizens Albion, Orleans County. Alexandria Bay, First Allegany, First Amenia, First Amityville, First Amsterdam, First Amsterdam, Amster-		L. H. Hendricks. R. Titus Coan. J. W. Cornell. Chas. W. Putnam. Clare Willard C. H. Davis, ir. C. B. Davis. John K. Warwick. M. Van Buren.	8, 098, 837 589, 767 225, 389 238, 372 204, 802 199, 655 79, 229 430, 957 743, 477	500, 000 50, 000 25, 000 15, 000 25, 500 101, 500 353 125, 000 50, 000	3,727,127 30,643 53,440 34,706 12,660 13,272 15,353 140,354 2,500
16 17 18 19	dam City.  Amsterdam, Farmers  Andover, Burrows  Argyle, First  Auburn, Cayuga  County.  Auburn National Bank.	John Kellogg W. W. Miller John B. Conway G. N. Nye	F. S. Van Derveer . F. W. Burrows Chester K. Owen Chas. Hoskins	521, 429 144, 213 154, 384 810, 774		270,000 8,450 31,263 376,971
20 21	Aurora, First	G. B. Longstreet N. Lansing Zabri- ske.	H. T. Keeler Edmund Doughty.	806,939 111,186	50,000 50,000	322, 415 139, 975
22 23 24 25	Babylon, Babylon Bainbridge, First Baldwinsville, First Ballston Spa, First	W. F. Norton Erwin Ramsdell W. F. Morris Jesse S. L'Amo- reaux.	W. W. Wood Ralph W. Kirby W. McMullin Steph. O. Medbury.	87, 429 163, 337 235, 726 331, 996	12,500 25,000 25,500 100,000	164, 157 157, 191 10, 519 184, 804
<b>2</b> 6	Ballston Spa, Ballston Spa.	Thos. Kerley	Egbert F. Clute	1	100,000	423, 600
27 28 29 30 31 32	Batavia, First Bayside, Bayside Binghamton, First Binghamton, City Boonville, First. Boonville, National Exchange.	Samuel Parker Frederic Storm W. G. Phelps John B. Van Name. Eugene C. Dodge Eugene N. Hayes.	Geo. F. Bigelow Geo. S. Roe. A. J. Parsons Hartwell Morse James P. Pitcher Herbert R. Tubbs	2,326,548 821,878 280,914 242,865	128,500 25,612 444,000 50,000 87,500 25,650	30,000 255,220 34,970
33 34 35 36 37	Brewster, First	Frank Wells Luther Gordon Robert E. Farley Joseph Huber A. D. Seymour	E. D. Stannard Geo. E. Benedict B. E. Smythe Wm. S. Irish Jas. C. Nightingale.	1,832,157 4,223,688	100,000 12,500 7,800 400,000 250,000	912,517
38 39	Brooklyn, Nassau Brooklyn, National City.	Thomas T. Barr Chas. T. Young	D. V. B. Hedgeman Henry M. Wells	4,672,380 3,293,570	467,000 220,000	1,003,295 1,163,018
40 41 42 43	Brooklyn, Peoples Brown Station, Ashokan Buffalo, Third. Buffalo, Central	Geo. W. Spence J. D. Lecky John W. Robinson. George F. Rand	J. B. Korndorfer Littleton Fitzgerald Geo. A. Brummer Raymond E. Win- field.	2,634,794	51,079 6,582 666,250 312,000	263, 442 6, 174 691, 197 258, 500
44 <b>4</b> 5	Buffalo, Columbia Buffalo, Manufacturers and Traders.	George F. Rand Robert L. Fryer	L. H. Gethoefer Harry T. Ramsdell	7,340,560 10,376,618	1,197,000 1,001,000	591, 100 2, 751, 100
46 47 48 49	Buffalo, Marine Caledonia, First Callicoon, Callicoon Cambridge, Cambridge	S. M. Clement. W. J. Williams. Anthony Manny. D. M. Westfall	Clifford Hubbell S. W. McDonald W. L. Dodge A. G. Taylor	14, 270, 139 140, 665 25, 418 112, 667	1,550,000 25,500 6,390 50,000	5, 469, 763 22, 528 78, 241 234, 514
50 51	Valley. Camden, First Canajoharie, Canajo-	J. G. Dorrance Andrew R. Smith	D. J. Dorrance Stafford Mosher	120, 649 339, 070	50,000 52,000	115, 450 145, 562
52	harie. Canajoharie, National Spraker.	B. F. Spraker	William Wiles	166,931	103,525	264,737
53	Canandaigua, Canan-	F. H. Hamlin	1	1 ′	l '	
54 55 56 57	Canastota, First	Le Grand Colton J. N. McCarty R. T. Wells James Spears.	F. M. Humiston W. N. Beard	529.804	18,300 100,000	6,000 41,870 100,884 73,135
<b>5</b> 8		Clayton Ryder	S. Ryder	117, 217	50,000	83,000

of National Banks on September 1, 1909—Continued.

# NEW YORK.

										_		
Resor	irces.			Liabilities.								
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.			
\$67, 150 72, 749 50, 840 40, 680 3, 065, 043 8, 263, 097	\$33, 527 23, 235 20, 327 13, 071 643, 561 1, 874, 224	\$645, 766 532, 435 516, 139 275, 651 8, 822, 073 24, 280, 696	\$50,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 600,000 1,000,000	30,000 37,000 15,000 200,000	8,005 6,242 85,403	\$49, 600 25, 000 47, 700 23, 800 383, 100 989, 100	\$470, 724 388, 153 372, 415 205, 609 2, 402, 586 7, 706, 217	1,000	8, 102	2 3 4 5		
6, 411, 609 107, 301 35, 115 143, 491 47, 173 51, 633 49, 151 95, 276 172, 897	14,639 9,598	461, 435 303, 147 380, 699 159, 937 838, 940	500, 000 50, 000 100, 000 30, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 125, 000 200, 000	60,000 50,000 20,000 25,000	7, 589 23, 333 20, 903 2, 822 4, 633 150 33, 450	472, 200 48, 200 22, 600 15, 000 25, 000 95, 200 6, 250 123, 400 43, 700			14, 186, 979 2, 000 3, 574 2, 223 711 10, 089 21, 161	10 11 12 13 14		
209, 216 18, 908 31, 687 374, 659	84,456 6,954 11,056 81,620	1, 285, 101 204, 025 235, 890 1, 844, 024	200, 000 25, 000 30, 000 200, 000	10,000 7,000	4.168	188, 100 25, 000 7, 180 188, 100	550, 225 139, 860		6,285	17 18		
126, 008 26, 933	93,967 5,909	1,399,329 334,003	200, 000 50, 000	75,000 50,000	50,928 61,024	46,800 50,000	917,897 121,386		108,704 1,593	20 21		
61,074 50 078 27,596 146,859	19,020 17,410 7,917 44,434	344, 180 413, 021 307, 258 808, 093	50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000	25, 000 30, 000 25, 000 30, 000	4,627 4,842 3,212 5,820	12,500 25,000 25,000 97,100	250, 633 303, 177 142, 889 569, 511		1,420 11,157 5,664	23 24		
122,588	76, 260		100,000	100,000	, .	1	1,072,457	1	18, 197	i		
131,824 11,645 498,630 386,118 147,720 64,066	52,393 7,392 156,697 73,435 53,617 21,132	824.971	100,000 25,000 400,000 200,000 75,000 25,000	7,000 150,000 50,000 15,000	1,891 153,308 79,532 798	100,000 23,800 400,000 49,000 74,995 25,000	824, 198 83, 818 2, 648, 343 915, 147 657, 327 325, 855	. <b></b>	1,340 189,769 67,752 1,857	27 28 29 30 31 32		
105,956 142,513 36,951 936,389 1,363,747	38, 428 42, 784 12, 832 423, 408 804, 993	272, 814 4, 504, 471 8, 267, 370	30,000	50,000 6,000	24 293	100,000 8,300 7,400 300,000 250,000	420, 700		18,974 9,059 16,972 572,157 1,095,706	130		
2,428,853 1,671,746	703,528 705,947	9, 275, 056 7, 054, 281	750, 000 300, 000	750,000 500,000	199,032 93,812	267,000 118,350	4,356,326 $4,363,693$	198, 355 150, 000	2,754,343 1,528,426	38 39		
231,670 37,715 512,851 471,433	133, 137 17, 110 138, 233 97, 810	1,389,895 72,775 4,643,325 2,357,373	200, 000 15, 830 500, 000 200, 000	100,000 100,000 70,000	t 206	500 000	869, 924 50, 239 2, 858, 043 1, 275, 761	100,000 1,000	166, 518 557, 789 600, 732	41		
2,089,217 3,308,093	418,963 961,114	11,636,840 18,397,925	1,000,000 1,000,000	850,000 1,000,000	18, 132 459, 928	989,000 1,000,000	6,984,319 $12,933,572$	1,000 1,000	1,794,389 2,003,425	44 45		
4,028,150 46,283 9,913 72,829	1,292,659 15,683 12,764 21,467	26,610 711 250,659 132,728 491,478	1,500,000 25,000 17,500 50,000	1,000,000 7,000 20,000	4,898 1,679	25,000	17, 036, 790 188, 767 103, 056 349, 289	100,000	5, 037, 729 4, 266 4, 464	47		
78,673 114,473	16, 465 30, 747	381, 237 681, 852	50,000 50,000	15,000 12,500	37,418 25,651	50,000 50,000	225, 235 533, 118		3, 584 10, 583	50 51		
51,954	19, 288	606, 435	100,000	20,000	34,850	100,000		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
135,388	54, 436	1,156,818	100,000	60,000	37,769	81,000				53		
48, 989 14, 730 63, 843 59, 415	9,516 2,528 29,587 15,667	156, 221 824, 123	50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000	10,000 10,000 80,000 30,000	4,761 1,709 3,714 4,955	18,300 100,000	123, 236 74, 610 496, 592 223, 942		1,490 1,602 43,814 470	55 56		
49,635	16,309	316, 161	50,000	20,000	15,372	49,900	179,725		1,164	58		

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES **NEW YORK**—Continued.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier,	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2	Carthage, Carthage Carthage, National Ex- change.	James Pringle A. Bion Carter	F. W. Coburn Chas. J. Reeder	\$738, 509 298, 179	\$102,000 101,850	\$60,749 104,244
3	Castleton, National Ex-	H. H. G. Ingalls	Osborn Earing	80, 188	6,500	18, 791
5	change. Catskill, Catskill Catskill, Tanners	James P. Philip Orrin Day	P. Gardner Coffin Wm. Palmatier	185, 374 394, 450 153, 755 385, 412 190, 155	80,000 37,500 20,000 100,000 18,750	532, 177 251, 361 56, 600
6	Champlein First	Henry Burden, 2d . Jas. Averill, jr	H. G. Phelps John H. Crook	103,700	100,000	56,600 176,050
8	Chateaugay, First	B. C. Bort	F. P. Kennedy	190, 155	18, 750	22,800
9	Cazenovia, Cazenovia Champlain, First Chateaugay, First Cherry Valley, National Central.	Leonard Dakin	A. S. Pearson	199,519	50, 000	176,015
10	Chester, Chester	Hiram Tuthill W. H. Consaul	B. C. Durland	198, 522 372, 377	100,000	93,000 54,300
11	Clayton, First	W. H. Consaul	H. W. Morse R. P. Grant	372, 377	51,931	54,300
12	Clayton, National Ex- change.	L. S. Strough		414, 284	51,300	15, 300
13 14	Clifton Springs, Ontario	Geo. H. Moorhead L. H. Palmer	Burt Baldwin J. W. Hinman	83, 333 206, 964	7,315 $25,000$	5, 979 84, 125
15	Clyde, Briggs	De Witt C. Dow	Archie C. Kilmer	229,669	25,000 95,200	1 267 035
16	Cobleskill, First Cohoes, National	John L. Newman.	Geo. R. Wilsdon	1, 121, 902	259, 700	434, 718
17	Bank of Cold Spring	J. G. Southard	Archie C. Kilmer Geo. R. Wilsdon D. W. Harkness	1,121,902 35,940	95, 200 259, 700 12, 500	1,267,035 434,718 127,111
18	Cooperstown, First Cooperstown, Second Cooperstown, Coopers-	Lynn J. Arnold	Theo. C. Twiner Geo. M. Jarvis Robt. M. Bush	448, 649 318, 527 115, 428	50,000 100,000 51,465	631,889
19	Cooperstown, Second	G. Pomeroy Keese. Andrew R. Smith	Geo. M. Jarvis	318, 527	100,000	1,202,683 42,834
20	town.					
21 22 23 24	Corinth, Corinth	Theo. Elixman	F. Eldred Pruyn	141,931 354,260 141,952	10, 300 103, 700 47, 000 77, 772	140, 896 348, 796 143, 611
22	Corone First	James A. Drake Wm. J. Hamilton	Williard S. Reed	354,260	103,700	348,790
24	Cortland, First	E. Keaton	O. G. Alexander Geo. V. Clark	( 413 724)	77, 772	399 739
25 26	Corning, First. Corona, First. Cortland, First. Cortland, Second Cortland, National Coxsackie, National Coxsackie, National	E. Alley	H. L. Smith F. J. Peck	463,037 616,869 185,991	51,000 125,000 25,000	80, 468 242, 778 45, 929
26	Cortland, National	S. S. Knox	F. J. Peck	616, 869	125,000	242,778
27	Croton on Hudson, First	Platt Coonley Leslie R. Palmer	Albert Parker Fred L. Fox	185,991	25,000	45, 925
27 28 29		H. C. Morgan	H. P. Morgan	380, 363	60,000	23, 36
30 ∄	Cuba, First	H. C. Morgan J. C. Leggett	C. A. Ackerly	387, 258	25, 500 60, 000 100, 000	44, 355 23, 365 154, 274
31	and Farmers.	Wm. Kramer	J. M. Edwards	1 1	12,500	41,017
32	Delhi, Delaware	James R. Honey- well.	F. E. McPherson	i 'i	101,500	106,148
33	Deposit, Farmers Dexter, First	E. F. Smith	H.C. Miller	24, 547	37,924	1,077
34 35	Dexter, First Dolgeville, First	A. A. Phelps	J. W. Northrup	66,245	25,656	2, 230 67, 835
36	Dover Plains, Dover Plains.	Chas. S. Millington. Geo. W. Ketcham	H. C. Miller J. W. Northrup Willis Maine E. G. Reynolds	24, 547 66, 245 273, 486 65, 806	25, 656 25, 000 50, 000	165, 000
37	Downsville, First	C. E. Hulbert	A. H. Griffith F. H. Cuykendall C. M. Clark	119, 406 122, 900 87, 311	25, 868 26, 140 12, 750 155, 000	26, 253 33, 980 38, 500
<b>3</b> 8	Dryden, First Dundee, Dundee	George Cole	F. H. Cuykendall	122,900	26,140	33,980
39 40	Dundee, Dundee	G. S. Shattuck A. H. Marsh	A. J. Lunt	615 301	12,750	38, 500 454, 778
41	Dunkirk, Lake Shore	R. J. Gross	H. H. Droege		101,000	225, 051
42	Dunkirk, Merchants Earlyille, First East Hampton, East	N. L. Douglass Hiram Sherrill	Guy H. Clark B. H. Van Scoy	438, 517	50,000 16,480	117, 635 70, 870
<b>4</b> 3	East Hampton, East Hampton.	Hiram Sherrill	B. H. Van Scoy	140, 224		
<b>4</b> 4 <b>4</b> 5	Hampton. East Islip, First. East Worcester, East Worcester.	Edward Thompson. Jas. E. Dante	Olin S. Brewster Louis Dante	29,670 31,811	6,713 20,718	10,508 33,386
46 47	Edmeston, First	U. G. Welch M. E. Clark	T. Bootman Frank B. Hoorn-	258, 716 146, 123	$12,500 \\ 25,000$	90,580 26,900
<b>4</b> 8	Ellenville, Home	Isaac N. Cox	berk. Geo. F. Andrews M. Y. Smith	203,904 2,051,667	25,000 150,000	75, 518 596, 419 150, 254
49	Elmira, Second	D. M. Pratt	M. Y. Smith	2,051,667	150,000	596, 419
50 51	Elmira, Merchants Falconer, First	M. W. Neat (acting)	I E. M. Fav	1 331.978	104,535 20,000	150, 254
52	Farmingdale, First	Adolph Bausch	E. H. Sample William H. Trow	131.488	10.427	1,500 7,780
53	Farmingdale, First Far Rockaway, National.	H. G. Heyson	J. L. Stanley	116, 483 131, 488 207, 900	10,427 $12,964$	144,35
54	National. Fishkill on Hudson, First.	J. T. Smith	Thos. Aldrich	365,867	25,000	181, 47
<b>5</b> 5	Fonda, National Mo- hawk River.	J. Ledlie Hees	J. J. Veeder	306,067	100,000	215,09
56	Fort Edward, Fort Ed-	Jos. E. King	A. R. Wing	251,042	20,000	272, 24
w	ward.		,			

#### NEW YORK—Continued.

_										
Γ				iabilities.	1				irces.	Resor
	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	United States deposits.	Individ- ual deposits.	Circula- tion.	Undivided profits.	Surplus.	Capital.	Total resources and liabilities.	La vful money.	Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.
1 2	\$26,974 6,786		\$782, 426 370, 451	\$100,000 100,000	\$46,740 17,329	\$50,000 25,000	\$100,000 100,000	\$1,106,138 619,566	\$55, 193 30, 634	\$149,687 34,659
3		•••••		6,500	5, 515	5,000	25,000	131,724	5, 964	20, 281
5	5,630 42,439		639, 288 61, 848 255, 381 493, 089	80,000 33,800 20,000 94,950	47, 612 38, 624 1, 817	150 000		310, 197	43, 031 59, 709 14, 520	181, 948 290, 324 65, 322 74, 575
8 9	6,213		217, 623 365, 579	94, 950 18, 750 50, 000	35, 848 6, 274 31, 923	10,000 10,000	75, 000 50, 000	773, 887 333, 857 507, 502	37, 850 16, 468 22, 490	85, 684 59, 478
10 11 12				99, 550 49, 997 50, 000	38, 155 13, 284 6, 976	50, 200 16, 000 30, 000	100, 400 50, 000 50, 000	467, 203 635, 123 597, 913	24, 150 36, 848 27, 407	51, 531 119, 667 89, 622
16	351 16, 387 120, 046 1, 967	\$1,000 1,000	295, 576 1, 569, 186 1, 106, 764	700 24,400 94,085 250,000 11,990	65,660	) 250,000	25,000 50,000 100,000 250,000 50,000	1,871,078 $2,043,470$	8, 298 25, 161 104, 107 71, 482 15, 766	13, 687 49, 294 175, 067 155, 668 74, 341
19	133 6,011		1,427,923 247,809	50, 000 99, 650 50, 000	36,624 64,968 2,137	50, 000 150, 000 3, 400	150,000	1,342,489 $1,892,675$ $259,356$	66, 789 120, 105 9, 048	145, 162 151, 360 140, 581
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	12,057 8,149 18,217 92,448 2,079 1,942 10,517 900	1,000	267, 812 702, 053 285, 259 687, 364 498, 392 726, 440 201, 287 95, 498 368, 026 446, 632	25,000 24,990 60.000	11, 179 18, 472 5, 310 26, 565 10, 020 24, 990 16, 966 1, 703 14, 175	13,000 100,000 20,000 62,500 20,000 5,000 40,000 75,000	100, 000 125, 000 100, 000 125, 000 100, 000 25, 000	971, 522 460, 625 1, 023, 928 696, 629 1, 156, 378 365, 331 154, 133	20, 500 48, 055 24, 173 52, 880 33, 310 51, 381 20, 883 6, 334 20, 398 27, 993 10, 780	24, 864 116, 711 103, 889 79, 813 68, 814 120, 353 87, 528 22, 375 68, 591 62, 615
	1,700		153, 355 382, 700		ł.		l .	i	1	29, 739 63, 924
33 34 35	1 '			37,500 25,000	4, 902 7, 041		42, 560 30, 000 50, 000	156, 134 122, 825 426, 274	14, 137 3, 499	78, 243 25, 194 39, 455 30, 725
38 39 40 41 42	26 487 2,611	1,000 1,000	143, 238 155, 414 94, 382 1, 116, 935	24, 950 25, 000 12, 500 104, 995	344 1, 428 3, 049 34, 403 30, 407 13, 218	13, 500 11, 000 1, 400 105, 000 75, 000 40, 000	25,000 $25,000$ $50,000$ $105,000$	217,842 161,818 1,469,943 1,139,251 707,843	9, 892 11, 025 10, 069 134, 974	25, 639 23, 797 13, 188 109, 893 184, 002 67, 859 65, 370
44			37, 745 53, 322	6,500 20,000	$\frac{47}{2,215}$	••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	25,000 $25,000$	69,292 $100,534$	5,310 2,121	17,091 12,498
46				12,500 25,000	-	30,000 20,000	50,000 50,000	434, 460	15,758	56, 906 114, 686
48 49 50 51 51 52	19, 202 62, 015 0 997 5, 006		337, 368 2, 655, 868 477, 432 120, 233 135, 137	25,000 100,700 100,000	8,459 82,474 7,120 1,146 3,009	50,000 200,000 25,000 4,500 4,000	50,000 300,000 100,000 25,000	490, 029 3, 438, 927 710, 552 170, 876 182, 150	23,679 223,200 30,998 15,823 8,993	161, 928 417, 641 92, 787 17, 070 23, 456 70, 190
1	1		225, 036	25,000	14,809	100,000	ľ		!	24,189
55	316		464, 888	100,000	7,724	30,000	100,000	702,928	30, 429	51,338
56	5,703		485,624	19, 100	12,826	45,000	75,000	643,252	38,400	61,562

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

#### NEW YORK-Continued.

				Resources.		
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6	Fort Plain, Fort Plain. Frankfort, First. Franklin, First. Franklinville Union. Fredonia, National. Freeport, First.	R. H. Shearer H. I. Munger E. C. Stewart N. R. Williams Thomas Moran Roswell Davis	Albert Sitterly Geo. H. Watson W. D. Ogden Floyd C. Fay A. P. Chessman C. Milton Foreman.	\$497,957 169,190 141,997 357,820 198,330 143,294	\$50,000 12,500 50,000 51,700 25,000 6,250	\$838, 688 52, 539 242, 443 33, 890 76, 392 57, 967
7 8 9	Friendship, First Friendship, Citizens Fulton, First	A. Miner Wellman. M. W. Potter Thomas Hunter	F. R. Utter Chas. J. Rice L. C. Foster	281,248 180,910 451,259	40,000 50,000 57,500	15, 562 20, 000 11, 337
10 11 12 13	Fulton, Citizens Fultonville, Fultonville. Gainesville, Gainesville. Geneseo, Genesee Val- ley.	E. R. Redhead Alfred De Graff J. E. Brainerd James W. Wadsworth.	Chas. R. Lee Oscar F. Conable A. E. Thompson Theo. F. Olmsted	561,557 31,161 159,252 293,018	75,000 12,500 25,000 148,150	182,599 9,100 35,857
14 15 16; 17	Geneva, First	Alexander L. Chew. M. S. Sanford Byron Lapham Wm H. Robbins	F. W. Whitwell Wm. O'Hanlon A. W. Sherman F. F. Pruyn	633,876 742,665 1,601,008 325,852	25,000 87,500 85,000 25,000	97,090 168,110 1,178,081 530,615
18 19 20	Gloversville, Fulton County.	A. D. L. Baker	Jno. E. Parry Chas. N. Harris F. S. Sexton	1,989,124	100,000 50,000 100,000	530, 615 652, 714 614, 290 518, 600
21 22	Goshen, Goshen Goshen, National Bank of Orange County.	G. W. Murray	W. A. Wells C. S. Edsall	45,646 218,729		85,710 $430,192$
23 24 25 26	Gouverneur, First Grand Gorge, First Granville, Farmers Granville, Granville	D. D. Woodard	F. E. Cole D. J. Evans	68,592 468,446 451,220	24,000 13,000 117,862 50,000	103, 450 17, 900 50, 036 70, 832
27 28 29	Granville, Granville Granville, Washington County. Greenport, First	Fred W. Hewitt G. C. Adams Geo. F. Tuthill	J. C. Thomson	231,793	51,700	37, 100 49, 500
29 30 31 32	Greenport, First	Geo. F. Tuthill Judson Edie A. P. Woodward R. H. Todd	E. O. Corwin	152, 204 292, 297	12,500 12,500 25,978 16,976	63,500 112,200 29,732
33 34	Groton, First	Jay Conger Wm. M. West	W. B. Gale	290, 324	105,000	1, 948 131, 808 102, 250
35 36 37	Hancock, First Hasting upon Hudson, First. Haverstraw, National	Thomas Keery Henry Martyn Baird, jr. Horatio N. Wood	C. A. Rogers S. T. Kellogg Henry A. Dixon	98, 457	16,825	34, 713 15, 497 170, 035
38 39 40 41	Haverstraw, National. Hempstead, First. Herkimer, First. Herkimer, Herkimer. Hermon, First.	August Belmont	C. F. Norton C. A. McCreery	676, 416 315, 448 695, 412	50,000 26,000 203,000	469, 705 96, 623 38, 444
42 43 44	Highland, First Highland Falls, First Highland Falls, Citizens	F. R. Fitchett Louis F. Goodsell	Chas. L. Du Bois. Theo. J. Hicks. J. Carr Mount. J. A. Scott.	164, 962 48, 367	25,000 26,380 20,578	9,927 108,203 23,708
45 46 47 48	Hobart, National Holland Patent, First Homer, Homer Hoosick Falls, First	Geo. G. Chassell Geo. A. Brockway . E. P. Markham	H. W. Dunlap	. 107, 798 . 353, 375 . 528, 095	30,000 100,000 25,000	87, 943 226, 986 327, 518
49 50 51 52	Hoosick Falls, Peoples. Hornell, First. Hornell, Citizens. Horseheads, First.	C. Adsit Charles Cadogan	Delmer Runkle F. E. Bronson J. E. B. Santee Rho. L. Bush	735, 396 415, 095	100,000 103,600	359, 768 93, 030
53 54 55	Hudson, First Hudson, Farmers Hudson, National Hud-	Charles W. Macy W. A. Harder, act'g Delbert Dinehart	Jordan Philip	422, 284 479, 785 447, 377	150,000 50,000 50,000	518, 226 792, 26
56 57 58	Huntington, First Ilion, Ilion Ilion, Manufacturers	Samuel T. Russell	John F. Wood Geo. H. Watson Frank C. Thurwood	196, 004 272, 917 161, 281	50,750 110,000 51,800	95,50 54,08
59 60 61 62	Irvington, Irvington Islip, First Ithaca, First Ithaca, Tompkins	R. G. Abercrombie Benjamin S. Raynor R. B. Williams Robert H. Treman	.l C. W. Ga∀	. 115, 477 735, 244	6, 250 6, 570 50, 000 50, 000	48, 33 146, 40
63 64 65	County. Jamaica, First. Jamestown, First. Jamestown, National Chautauqua.	D. L. Van Nostrand F. E. Grifford Chas. M. Dow	D. D. Mallory Edward Morgan Fred W. Hyde	430, 333 1, 096, 311 1, 338, 565	53,380 50,000 50,000	128, 65 282, 57

#### **NEW YORK**—Continued.

Resou	irces.			Liabilities.						
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.		liabilities.	i
\$133, 459 42, 099 51, 802 81, 629 79, 496 45, 397 34, 412 44, 820 49, 631 44, 731 83, 327 18, 314 100, 142	13, 418 27, 670 24, 813 21, 196 15, 978 15, 817 10, 074 22, 809 25, 602 17, 720 10, 719 18, 635	400, 414 268, 886 387, 039 305, 804 592, 526 706, 890 327, 307 222, 385 595, 802	50,000 75,000 50,000 25,000 75,000 57,500 125,000 25,000 150,000	30,000 35,000 17,000 4,500 10,000 25,000 42,500 100,000	1,914 17,913 4,479 17,257 29,123 1,100 1,060 19,249	050, 000 12, 500 50, 000 50, 000 5, 350 40, 000 57, 500 75, 000 12, 500 25, 000 147, 705	\$1,180,821 179,121 370,601 398,005 312,659 225,864 228,756 150,825 383,188 337,426 251,385 156,325 228,848		\$8,140 5,355 1,000 6,856 761 370 500 34,584 40,341 2,322	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13
101,717 169,085 421,570 169,518 326,704 200,320 240,243	45,052 60,576 174,205 53,415 129,506 107,050 132,514	1 104 400	100,000 150,000 136,400 100,000 100,000 200,000 300,000	150,000 300,000 100,000	41,664 81,358 57,760 61,150 74,612	25,000 87,500 75,000 22,698 95,500	597,010 766,315 2,852,820 813,682 1,880,178 1,704,373	\$1,000	5,548 32,457 13,286 10,260 15,413 5,869 16,627	14 15 16 17 18
13,723 141,522	11,569 40,519	185,148 $940,962$	55,000 110,000	6, 400 90, 000	8,846 32,871	27, 227 110, 000				21 22
75, 379 16, 906 66, 470 71, 608 20, 737	6,150 40,370	122,548 $743,184$	55,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	6,000 22,000	$\begin{bmatrix} 1,439 \\ 6,567 \end{bmatrix}$	24,000 12,500 50,000 50,000 50,000	358, 627 77, 608 587, 956 525, 737 248, 169	1,000	3,453 25,661 24,649	23 24 25 26 27
65, 561 52, 948 43, 822 45, 525 24, 658 39, 126 67, 755	5.461	297, 847 489, 712 196, 613 96, 050	50, 000 50, 000 25, 000	25,000 35,000 5,000 2,000 20,000	3, 701 13, 309 4, 383 1, 843	1 16.250	285, 435 200, 317 362, 716 137, 230 50, 723 97, 486 307, 757		17, 207 6, 329 16, 187 236 607 392	28 29 30 31 32 33
32, 801 29, 274	14, 650 10, 913	315, 039 170, 966	50,000 25,000	13,500	3, 034 827	49,970 16,200	198, 538	<b></b>	951	35 36
49, 735 112, 125 135, 267 74, 522 55, 532 14, 755 24, 946 29, 106 30, 829 39, 663 85, 848 144, 782 78, 763 203, 891 78, 656 25, 801 181, 658 176, 457 105, 380	68,666 37,628 33,889 15,512 16,953 9,682 12,164 11,037 11,030 37,695 53,925 25,506 68,904 64,552 16,776 53,702 74,730 28,557	1, 376, 902 610, 966 1, 045, 267 248, 026 231, 597 217, 580 142, 155 296, 774 276, 434 803, 904 1, 079, 320 632, 808 1, 468, 049 748, 933 399, 711 1, 325, 864 1, 573, 238	50, 000 50, 000 200, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 30, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 200, 000 200, 000	100,000 50,000 40,000 10,000 25,000 1,250 50,000 10,000 20,000 20,000 20,000 20,000 20,000 100,000	39, 748 30, 328 26, 640 740 4, 310 1, 127 16, 983 4, 504 16, 179 43, 543 16, 437 18, 287 5, 370 2, 359 33, 178 45, 312	25,000 25,000 25,000 20,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 96,750 100,000 50,000	316, 012 1,125, 960 444, 347 537, 412 185, 606 155, 111 158, 270 94, 782 129, 792 200, 952 531, 225 890, 777 1, 049, 762 509, 564 274, 123 795, 858 1, 110, 740 463, 811	1,000	39, 122 11, 194 10, 291 43, 115 1, 722 746 	37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55
45, 839 30, 536 42, 409 49, 293 30, 885 251, 391 139, 232	25, 975 32, 353 7, 626	211, 539 215, 603 1, 251, 518	50,000 25,000	20,000 10,000 15,000 5,000 50,000	44, 474 1, 518 2, 071 565 57, 539	100, 000 50, 000 6, 250 50, 000	326, 034 263, 979 225, 550 169, 102 178, 788 794, 348 559, 908	1,000	17, 806 5, 475 4, 861 366 49, 633 51, 618	57 58 59 60 61
218, 337 141, 942 599, 859	ł .			300,000	23, 503 19, 875 52, 836	50, 000 49, 995 50, 000	458, 489 1, 088, 626 2, 243, 930	1,000	210, 961 60, 197 6, 332	63 64 65

## Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities NEW YORK—Continued.

٦					Resources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
$_{2}^{1}$	Keeseville, Keeseville Kinderhook, National Union.	E. K. Romeyn Garrit S. Collier	C. M. Hopkins Jas. A. Reynolds	\$212, 883 149, 949	\$100,000 165,000	\$102,727 258,696
3	Kingston, First of Rondout.	S. D. Coykendall	L. Beeres	597, 417	206,000	321,000
5	Kingston, Kingston Kingston, National Ul- ster County.	R. Bernard F. J. R. Clarke	C. Hume C. M. Eckert	353, 474 398, 402	50,000 151,750	200, 079 216, 403
6 7	Kingston, Rondout Kingston, State of New York.	P. A. Canfield D. N. Matthews	A. W. Thompson J. M. Schaeffer	432, 084 419, 790	100,000 52,500	18, 150 28, 225
8	Lackawanna, Lacka- wanna.	C. G. Boland	L. L. Westbrook	313,872	52,450	28,466
9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16	Lake George, First. Larchmont, Larchmont, Le Roy, Le Roy Lestershire, First. Liberty, Sullivan Co. Lindenhurst, First. Little Falls, Little Falls, Little Falls, National Herkimer County.	Jerome N. Hubbell. Geo. E. Ide. Butler Ward. Eliot Spalding. J. C. Young. Wilbur C. Abbott. L. O. Bucklin. D. H. Burrell.	R. E. Archibald Samuel R. Bell H. B. Ward W. H. Windus H. C. Baldwin George Pebler F. G. Teall Geo. D. Smith	72, 997 128, 421 245, 615 160, 479 256, 235 72, 108 701, 136 1, 412, 528	10,000 12,700 51,000 50,000 12,500 6,873 100,000 251,000	45, 733 175, 833 283, 540 66, 462 175, 000 23, 176 227, 298 206, 115
17	Lockport, National Ex-	Wm. E. McComb	A. C. Tovell	1,756,977	150,000	120, 800
18	change. Lockport, Niagara	C. M. Van Valken-	J. R. Compton	916,957	150,000	239, 582
19	County. Lowville, First	burgh. Frederick McCul- lock.	W.J. Milligan	264, 454	50,000	77,567
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Lowville, Black River Lynbrook, Lynbrook Lyons, Gavitt. Lyons, Lyons Malone, Farmers Malone, Peoples Mamaroneck, First Marathon, First Margaretville, Peoples Mariner Harbor, Mariner Harbor, Mariner Harbor,	F. S. Easton. H. W. Pearsall. W. S. Gavitt. D. P. Chamberlain. D. W. Lawrence. N. M. Marshall. Bradford Rhodes. Jas. H. Tripp. E. L. O'Connor. Geo. T. Egbert.	Geo. Sherwood Wm. C. A. Brower. S. B. Gavitt. F. A. Tanner. F. F. Fisk. M. F. McGarrahan. R. G. Brewer. D. B. Tripp. N. D. Olmstead. S. Bedell.	154,546	102,700 7,341 60,000 61,800 37,500 47,500 61,500 20,000 26,100 20,704	25,857
30 31 32 33 34	Mariboro, First	J. F. Wygant W. F. Willson Theo. Brinckerhoff. C. R. Sheffer Wm. L. Howland	C. W. Davis G. P. Mathews David Graham A. J. Harvey Newton T. Bryan	97,077 179,455 91,182 280,937 536,786	6,617 25,750 50,183 51,750 62,000	16, 994 41, 069 202, 884 77, 806 87, 420
35 36 37 38	Mexico, First	Nellie T. Peck D. Beekman Geo. R. Sheldon J. Herbert Newbury.	Chas. A. Peck W. G. Beekman Jno. J. Mack D. L. Conkling	47,594 68,738 77,866 336,251	17,000 28,500 21,932 60,000	18,956
39 40 41 42 43	Middletown, Merchants. Milford, Milford Millerton, Millerton Mineola, First Mohawk, National Mohawk Valley. Monroe, Monroe	bury. Ira M. Corwin Chas. J. Armstrong. Frank A. Hotchkiss E. C. Willets R. M. Devendorf	Chas. L. Boyd F. E. Bridges W. G. Denney S. M. Powell H. M. Golden	372, 585 72, 670 133, 025 123, 890 344, 274	102, 850 25, 000 30, 000 51, 129 40, 000	66, 016
44 45 46	Monticello, National	Alfred J. Crane Wm. H. Senior Geo. E. Bennett	Louis R. Carpenter. E. I. Emerson Edwin H. Strong	114, 350 81, 114 183, 755	50, 000 8, 200 60, 000	
47 48 49 50 51 52	Moravia, First	Wm. E. Keeler S. Edwin Day Jas. P. Kenyon Jas. V. Crawford Alex. M. Homes T. Ellwood Carpenter.	W. J. H. Parker J. A. Thomas Geo. Whitman. Arthur W. Gregory. B. Tompkins. W. H. Moore.	228, 183 159, 000 73, 583 48, 562 86, 565 129, 356	80,000 50,000 50,000 26,030 50,000 12,500	13, 934
53	Mount Morris, Genesee River.	J. W. Wadsworth	H. E. Brown	159, 565	52,000	11,556
54 55	Mount Vernon, First Mount Vernon, Mount Vernon.	C. S. McClellan H. T. Jennings	Theo. F. Nesbitt S. K. Raymond	1, 262, 773 389, 599	122, 563 206, 281	1, 124, 967 198, 083
56 <b>57</b>	Newark, First Newark, Arcadia	Daniel P. Smith Peter R. Sleight	Frank Garlock Chas. E. Leggett	487, 375 428, 582	156,000 128,500	95, 362 53, 373

#### NEW YORK-Continued.

Resor	irces.		Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources, and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$80,377 67,786	\$17, 465 13, 077	\$513,452 654,508	\$100,000 200,000	\$50,000 40,000	\$18,882 72,649	\$99,945 169,524	\$241, 459 169, 347		\$3,166 2,988	1 2
98, 412	81,618	1, 298, 447	200,000	200,000	52,067	200,000	i i		1 1	3
223, 947 134, 269	33, 126 39, 485	680, 626 940, 309	150,000 150,000	30,000 30,000	7, 821 22, 859	45,500 147,310	426, 567 570, 724		20, 738 19, 416	<b>4</b> 5
61,589 181,894	20, 597 44, 217	632, 420 726, 626	100,000 150,000	60,000 31,000	8,828 4,763	100,000 46,050	341,572 465,526		22, 020 29, 288	6 7
37,270	23,800	· '	· ·	1		1				8
38, 721 35, 360 45, 845 50, 534 163, 086 46, 450 130, 828 266, 781	8, 685 19, 805 36, 352 11, 565 36, 615 9, 388 55, 405 98, 241		25,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 100,000 250,000	10,000 12,500 50,000 2,500 150,000	25,709	48,000 12,500 6,500	125, 318 278, 823 487, 042 220, 102 505, 137 122, 260 834, 550 1, 393, 060	\$1,000	4,782 697 729 12,495 24,723	9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16
199, 123	146, 226	2, 373, 126	150,000							
114, 378					1	i	1		1	l
130,909	29,563	i '	1	1			044 500	1,000	, , , , ,	00
147, 934 40, 356 113, 888 50, 750 127, 267 114, 459 64, 415 34, 951 57, 123 46, 369	25,949 20,032 41,621 36,380 38,717	189,589 460,728 372,355 909,702 1,074,803 550,049 202,639	60,000 $60,000$ $150,000$ $150,000$	$egin{array}{cccc} 1,250 \\ 30,000 \\ 12,000 \\ 100,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 10,000 \end{array}$	1, 926 10, 195 3, 389 68, 512 98, 458 9, 063 4, 406 7, 651	4,600 59,300 60,000 37,500 37,500 50,000	311, 783 156, 818 295, 807 236, 958 519, 974 625, 536 326, 610 118, 113 283, 991 184, 674	1,000	5,427 7 553,687 12,309 38,379 620 622	21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29
58,695 44,255 78,312 45,743 85,338	9,746 12,837 19,503 18,754 45,715	442, 064 474, 990 817, 259	100,000 50,000 60,000	12,500 25,000	11,375 8,173	25,000 50,000 49,400	155, 098 230, 788 235, 607 341, 492 625, 670		32,582 928 10,722	30 31 32 33 34
42, 234 38, 897 31, 590 150, 844	13, 275 19, 680 7, 540 71, 509	158,674 410,603 157,884 1,265,109	25,000 50,000 25,000 100,000	20,600	31,958	28,500 3 21,250 60,000			6,177 12,583	
145, 118 17, 368 8, 429 53, 877 32, 219	17, 204	190, 476 352, 221 359, 428	50,000 50,000 50,000	$egin{array}{cccc} 10,000 \\ 30,000 \\ 12,500 \end{array}$	$egin{array}{ccc} 1,606 \ 20,121 \ 2,792 \end{array}$	30,000 50,000	1,451,192 123,872 211,853 230,267 265,892	3	15, 470 5, 000 10, 248 13, 869 1, 268	39 40 41 42 43
49, 805 13, 467 206, 913	9, 906 12, 577 28, 922	<b>1</b> 63,028	50,000 25,000 50,000	5,000	5,975	5 8,000		3	1	45
21, 357 16, 951 48, 200 37, 604 26, 451 186, 998	11,397 16,080 6,310 10,947	267, 322 358, 04- 132, 440 212, 46	50,000 25,000 50,000	$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	$egin{array}{cccc} 5,172 \\ 6,286 \\ 1,964 \\ 11,373 \end{array}$	50,000 50,000 1 24,900 3 49,500	173, 953 137, 033 240, 958 78, 150 81, 469 538, 812	3	1,565 117 300 925 121 1,304	48 49 50 51
20,936	1			1	1		ľ	3	1	
291, 709 110, 313	157, 500 27, 90	2, 959, 513 932, 17	200,000 200,000	30,000 22,000	36,113 2,240	119,000 200,000	2,547,444 491,579	1,000	25,953 16,358	54 55
62,999 100,247	31, 410 29, 74	833, 14 7 740, 44	150,000 25,000	75,000 25,000	18, 47, 28, 03	150,000 125,000	438, 545 437, 275	1,00	133	56 57

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES NEW YORK—Continued.

				Resources.		
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3	New Berlin, First Newburgh, Highland Newburgh, National Bank of.	A. H. Pheips H. A. Bartlett Jno. J. S. McCros-	Frank T. Arnold D. E. McKinstry H. B. Martine	\$318,720 879,268 1,109,030	\$100,000 205,000 400,000	\$141,350 208,688 260,575
4 5	Newburgh, Quassaick New Paltz, Huguenot	kery. J. N. Weed Frank J. Le Fevre	J. N. Dickey Easton Van Wage- nen.	267, 900 204, 619	300,000 100,000	453, 805 59, 509
6	Newport, National New Rochelle, National	J. T. Wooster Henry M. Lester	J. T. Wooster, jr G. F. Flandreaux	126, 887 1, 244, 793	35,000 227,700	44, 405 940, 365
8 9 10	City. New York City, First New York City, Second. New York City, Fourth.	Francis L. Hine Wm. A. Simonson J. Edward Sim- mons.	C. D. Backus Jos. S. Case Chas. H. Patterson.	61, 876, 305 9, 308, 294 25, 000, 259	6, 550, 289 900, 000 623, 515	51, 221, 566 $2, 606, 320$ $1, 265, 152$
11 12 13	New York City, Fifth New York City, Ætna New York City, Ameri- can Exchange.	Stephen Kelly C. E. Finley Dumont Clarke	A. Thompson E. P. Connolly Edward Burns	2, 130, 187 1, 878, 643 24, 478, 571	300,000 281,609 5,250,000	188, 475
14	New York City, Bank of N. Y. National Bank-	Herbert L. Griggs	Chas. Olney	14, 452, 448	1,535,000	3, 966, 590
15	ing Association New York City, Battery Park.	E. A. De Lima	Edwin B. Day	1,088,221	102,000	4, 500
16 17 18	New York City, Bronx. New York, City Chase New York City, Chatham.	Geo. N. Reinhardt A. B. Hepburn Geo. M. Hard	Harry Kolbe Samuel H. Miller W. H. Strawn	650, 872 62, 538, 632 6, 699, 486	52, 200 3, 065, 202 201, 000	180, 634 18, 588, 254 729, 654
19	New York City, Chem- ical.	Wm. H. Porter	Francis Halpin	<b>25</b> , 896, 390	480,000	2, 518, 595
20	New York City, Citizens	E. S. Schenck	A. K. Chapman	20, 281, 387	2,050,475	562, 783
21	New York City, Coal and Iron.	Jno. T. Sproull	Addison H. Day	3, 371, 321	410,000	1,990,493
22	New York City, East River.	Vincent Loeser	Zenas E. Newell	1, 328, 082	50,000	196, 328
23	New York City, Galla- tin.	Samuel Wolverton.	Geo. E. Lewis	6, 174, 801	1,001,000	2,516,234
24	New York City, Gar-	R. W. Poor	W. L. Douglass	6,835,726	· 1	
25	New York City, Han- over. New York City, Im-	James T. Wood- ward.	Elmer E. Whit- taker.	57,379,741		16, 259, 706
26	New York City, Im- porters and Traders.	Edward Townsend.	H. H. Powell	25, 493, 894		
27	porters and Traders. New York City, Irving National Exchange.	Lewis E. Pierson	Benj. F. Werner	18, 188, 279	831,300	991,860
28 29 30	New York City, Liberty. New York City, Lincoln. New York City, Market and Fulton.	Fredk. B. Schenck. Thos. L. James A. Gilbert	Chas. W. Riecks Chas. E. Warren T. J. Stevens	14,811,619 12,156,062 7,575,279	1,050,000 750,000 259,375	2, 284, 295 3, 815, 887 942, 304
31	New York City, Mechanics.	${\tt Gates W.McGarrah.}$	Frank O. Roe	26, 447, 583	1,500,000	4,553,302
32	New York City, Mer- cantile.	Willis G. Nash	Emil Klein	12,902,147	1, 294, 125	1,300,705
33	New York City, Mer-	P. C. Lounsbury	E. V. Gambier	5, 369, 223	515,000	1,070,779
34	chants Exchange. New York City, Mer- chants.	R. M. Gallaway	Jos. Byrne	17, 206, 929	2, 132, 763	3,043,589
35	New York City, Na- tional Bank of Com- merce.	V. P. Snyder	Neilson Olcott	146,931,027	13,983,810	13, 552, 076
<b>3</b> 6	New York City, Na- tional Butchers and Drovers	D. H. Rowland	Wm. H. Chase	2,082,607	50,000	90, 339
37	New York City. Na-	F. A. Vanderlip	Arthur Kavanagh	157,833,759	8,859,860	45,994,890
<b>3</b> 8	tional City.  New York City, Na- tional Copper.	Chas. H. Sabin	Walter F. Albertson	19,774,923	1,275,000	6,638,992
39	tional Copper. New York City, Na- tional Park.	Richard Delafield	M. H. Ewer	83,510,152	3,613,792	4,054,725
40	New York City, Na- tional Reserve.	William D. Allison.	Geo. W. Adams	4, 432, 373	704,696	201, 101
41	New York City, New York County.	Francis L. Leland	James C. Brower	5, 143, 513	250,000	3,719,635
42	New York City, Phenix.	F. E. Marshall	B. L. Haskins	7,031,850	1,000,000	347,504

#### NEW YORK—Continued.

Reso	arces.					Liabilities				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$45,007 155,002 154,582	\$30, 635 83, 969 86, 572	\$635, 712 1, 531, 927 2, 010, 759	\$100,000 200,000 400,000	\$30,000 100,000 80,000	\$13, 689 116, 959 120, 928	\$100,000 185,900 386,350	\$392, 023 843, 675 998, 720		\$85, 393 24, 760	1 2 3
180, 950 155, 654	51, 444 32, 131	$1,254,099 \ 551,913$	300,000 100,000	60,000 25,000	60, 225 50, 057	294, 750 98, 300	506, 446 263, 264		32, 677 15, 296	4 5
34, 639 350, 434	6,166 <b>141</b> ,470	247, 097 2, 904, 762	50,000 200,000	10,000 50,000	26, 304 56, 824	34, 900 189, 250	124, 693 2, 394, 680	\$1,000	1,200 13,008	6 7
14,537,084 1,427,689 8,823,806	27, 494, 491 2, 980, 215 7, 065, 805	$161,679,735 \ 17,222,518 \ 42,778,537$	10,000,000 1,000,000 3,000,000	15, 000, 000 1, 500, 000 2, 500, 000	4, 023, 947 345, 426 824, 670	6, 441, 800 688, 700 594, 400	67, 140, 894 12, 527, 826 10, 853, 432	1,000 1,000	59, 072, 094 1, 160, 566 25, 005, 035	8 9 10
523, 964 560, 186 11, 568, 033	805, 803 483, 563 8, 502, 398	4, 799, 954 3, 392, 476 55, 022, 483	250,000 300,000 5,000,000	1 300,000	224, 422 16, 838 2, 969, 956	245, 200 267, 200 4, 870, 400	3,616,574 $2,026,445$ $26,787,902$	1,000 1,000 150,000	212, 756 480, 993 12, 994, 225	12
12, 422, 460	5, 454, 510	37,831,008	2,000,000	2,500,000	874, 441	1, 466, 897	20, 269, 311	1,000	10, 719, 359	14
339, 864	286, 075	1,820,660	200,000	100,000	46, 501	96, 700	1, 288, 252		89, 207	15
108, 646 12, 638, 525 1, 088, 175	$\begin{array}{c} 139,340 \\ 23,914,936 \\ 2,133,273 \end{array}$	1, 131, 692 120, 745, 549 10, 851, 588	200,000 5,000,000 450,000	205, 000 5, 000, 000 800, 000	6, 154 1, 685, 119 224, 988	$49,400 \ 2,510,000 \ 147,600$	$\begin{array}{c} 617,133 \\ 30,915,356 \\ 7,247,061 \end{array}$	1,000 1,000	54, 005 75, 634, 074 1, 980, 940	17
4, 881, 522	6, 709, 498	40, 486, 005	3,000,000	5,000,000	1, 059, 124	57, 838	25, 100, 848	150,000	6, 118, 195	19
<b>4, 1</b> 54, 754	5, 413, 990	32, 463, 389	2,550,000	1,000,000	508, 602	1, 958, 300	19, 024, 551	<b>155</b> , 670	7, 266, 266	20
772,172	1,367,115	7, 911, 101	1,000,000	200,000	105, 243	398, 300	4, 323, 793	1,000		j
236, 379	314, 232	2, 125, 021	250,000	50,000	53,713	49, 400	1,679,276	-	42,632	
6,881,238	1,701,748	18, 275, 021	1,000,000	2,000 000	468, 429	979, 200	11, 268, 503	1,000	2,557,889	23
1,046,237	2,064,194	11,683,192	1,000,000	1,000,000	148,814	378,300	7,809,659	1,000	1,345,419	
27,047,540	22,860,295	123,784,592	3,000,000	10,500,000	422, 255	50,000	48, 172, 287		61, 473, 162	İ
3,570,115	5,688,299	35,867,033	1,500,000	6,000,000	1,415,856	55,680	12,844,857	1	14,049,639	
4,514,909		29,727,662	2,000,000	1	i	795,000	12,939,556	1,000	12,550,705	27
5,335,872 2,705,558 1,653,773	4, 264, 009 4, 737, 070 2, 193, 678	27,745,795 24,164,577 12,624,409	1,000,000 1,000,000 1,000,000	2,000,000 $1,000,000$ $1,000,000$	615, 193 373, 778 671, 528	991, 200 738, 098 70, 790	$11,948,180 \\ 18,623,656 \\ 7,373,676$	1,000 1,000 1,000	11, 190, 222 $2, 428, 045$ $2, 507, 416$	28 29 30
19,843,945	11,389,594	63,734,424	3,000,000	3,000,000	767,338	1,480,200	37, 145, 118		18,341,768	31
2,095,866	2,998,191	20,591,034	3,000,000	2,000,000	564,517	1, 265, 300	8,316,286	1,000	5,443,931	32
1,276,831	1,687,853	9,919,686	600,000	400,000	132,002	410,700	4,879,792	1,000	3, 496, 192	33
5,010,082	6, 125, 216	33,518,579	2,000,000	1,000,000	642,068	1,884,500	9,663,258	1,000	18, 327, 753	34
50, 295, 609	41, 524, 297	266, 286, 819	25,000,000	10,000,000	5,594,511	13,045,600	103,462,033	482, 635	108,702,040	35
252, 399	398, 755	2,874,100	300,000	125,000	22,978	47,500	2, 176, 282		202, 342	36
56,685,082	47,740,673	317, 114, 264	25,000,000	25,000,000	4,046,931	3,935,597	138,515,693	1, 492, 673	119,123,371	37
5,898,480	8,445,293	42,032,688	2,000,000	2,000,000	734, 333	968,897	25, 753, 402	1,000	10,575,056	38
13,576,920	27, 182, 411	131,938,000	3,000,000	7,000,000	2,750,246	2, 969, 498	45,712,618	1,000	70, 504, 638	39
1,446,112	921,960	7,706,242	1,200,000	500,000	108,611	654, 497	2, 107, 689	1,000	3, 134, 444	40
737,488	1,832,633	11,683,269	500,000	1,500,000	98,335	198,300	7,610,907	150,000	1,625,727	41
2,335,818	1,935,022	12,650,194	1,000,000	500,000	157,882	844,200	6,805,918	150,000	3, 192, 194	42

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES NEW YORK—Continued.

-				Resources		
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdraits.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1	New York City, Sea-	S. G. Bayne	C. C. Thompson	\$17, 119, 686	<b>\$1</b> ,073,745	\$2, 187, 694
2	board. New York City, The	E. C. Smith	Charles G. Colyer	1,271,740	189, 150	112,585
3	Sherman. New York City, Union	Henry S. Herrman.	David Nevins	6, 339, 396	101,588	1,754,850
4 5 6	Exchange. Nichols, Nichols. Northport, First. North Tonawanda, State.	Ogden Cady D. S. Garland Geo. S. Dailey	J. R. Edsall Wm. A. Strawson Harry W. Clarke	36,880 163,303 1,507,586	10, 200 12, 800 190, 000	
7 8 9 10	Norwich, Chenango Norwich, National Nyack, Nyack Ogdensburg, National	Albert F. Gladding. T. De Witt Miller C. A. Chapman James R. Bill	William Mason Howard D. Newton Jno. M. Gesner R. J. Donahue	704,842 509,918 500,813 649,579	101,000 306,380 102,500 140,000	110 978
11 12 13 14	Olean, Exchange Oneida, National State. Oneida, Oneida Valley	J. E. Dusenbury F. L. Bartlett C. Getman H. H. Douglass	A. T. Eaton I. E. Worden Austin B. French T. F. Hand, Jr	482, 421 2, 256, 721 135, 630 150, 112	. 5D (RIO	
15 16 17 18 19	Oneonta, First Oneonta, Citizens Oneonta, Wilber Oriskany Falls, First	M. L. Keyes Frank H. Bresel Geo. I. Wilber A. W. Reynolds	D. F. Keyes A. D. Rowe E. A. Scramling C. K. Clark R. S. Lockwood	427, 228 114, 748 380, 309 156, 899	50,100 67,968 162,000 25,000	144,343 1,839,168 116,794
20 21	Ossining, First	A. W. Reynolds C. T. Young Geo. F. Secor. John T. Mott R. A. Downey	Geo. F. Hoag L. W. Mott F. E. Sweetland Patrick Savage	177, 619 478, 472 804, 957 828, 356 101, 338	100,000	186, 234 248, 107 250, 078 219, 476
23 24 25 26 27	Owego, First Owego, Owego Owego, Tioga Oxford, First	M. S. Sandford W. S. Truman H. A. Clark H. A. Clark J. R. Van Wag-	F. S. Truman T. H. Reddish C. D. Yothers Jared C. Estelow	350,069 218,153 189,719 264,541	10,193 52,100 50,000 50,000 100,000	17,267 283,012 154,380 151,035 417,287
28 29 30 31 32	Ozone Park, First Palmyra, First Patchogue, Citizens Pawling, National Peekskill, Peekskill	genen. John B. Reimer Pliny T. Sexton Milton G. Wiggins John B. Dutcher George E. McCoy	W. L. Hopkins R. M. Smith Sidney N. Gerard Geo. W. Chase John Towart, jr	138,634 66,319 305,581 79,491 257,852 1,156,474	51,596 220,000 51,803 50,000 101,000	89,464 113,406 383,800 374,373
33 34 35	County. Perry, First	Cornélius A. Pugs- ley. William D. Page Josiah W. Place	Geo. A. Ferguson			1,044,876
35 36 37 38		Josiah W. Place W. Bostwick E. G. Moore John F. O'Brien	Charles Tracy J. H. Bostwick C. S. Johnson C. E. Inman	192,521 170,440 84,677 770,256 585,964	52,230 20,650 46,950 101,500 102,750 100,000 142,000	69,706 7,500 48,025 188,696 53,806
39 40 41 42	Pine Plains, Stissing Plattsburg, First. Plattsburg, City. Plattsburg, Merchants Plattsburg, Plattsburg. Poland, National. Port Chester, First	J. M. Wever. John H. Moffitt R. H. Burdsall.	W. L. Wever J. L. Signor Frank J. C. Steber Josiah N. Wilcox	585,964 1,479,399 512,680 229,986		
43 44 45 46	Port Chester, First Port Henry, First Port Henry, Citizens Port Jefferson, First Port Jervis, First	Geo. T. Murdock W. C. Witherbee Orange T. Fanning. Chas. F. Van In-	F. S. Atwell Lee F. Phelps Francis A. Kline Frederick B. Post.	587,349 239,251 188,813 302,686 440,854	25,000	312,818 75,000 100,956 113,363 596,029
47 48	Port Jervis, National Port Richmond, Port Richmond.	wegen. W. L. Cuddeback W. J. Davidson	E. F. Mapes E. R. Moody	300,166 335,430	130,000	291,508
49 50 51 52	Potsdam, Citizens Poughkeepsie, First Poughkeepsie, Fall Kill. Poughkeepsie, Farmers	Fred. L. Dewey Edwd. E. Perkins Floy. M. Johnston Edwin S. Atwater	Robt. H. Byrns F. N. Morgan William Schickle G. H. Sherman	824,604	200,000	435,214
53	and Manufacturers. Poughkeepsie, Mer-	I. Reynolds Adri-	W. C. Fonda			
54 55 56 57	chants. Pulaski, Pulaski. Red Hook, First. Remsen, First. Rhinebeck, First.	ance. Lewis J. Clark John N. Lewis Geo. E. Pritchard John D. Judson	Frederick A. Clark. Edwd. L. Parsons H. W. Dunlap Wm. H. Judson	120,715 100,904 119,851	⊥ 60 000	200,828
58 59 60 61	Richfield Springs, First. Ridgewood, Ridgewood Ripley, First. Riverhead, Suffolk	Geo. T. Brockway Louis Berger F. W. Crandell Henry P. Terry	James McKee Elliott R. Couden J. W. Burrows Harry B. Howell	191,832 80,561 114,465	50,000 51,046 6,250	263,686 121,219 10,660 37,056
62	County. Rochester, Lincoln National.	Eugene Satterlee	Peter A. Vay	9, 342, 895	i	1, 094, 421

#### NEW YORK-Continued.

Resource	29		Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex-	awful noney.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula-	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$8,794,885 \$5,	527, 421	<b>\$</b> 34, 703, 431	\$1,000,000	\$1,500,000	<b>\$</b> 265,331	\$917,600	<b>\$14</b> , 367, 940	\$1,000	\$16,651,560	1
94, 111	384, 391	2,051,977	200,000	50,000	10,971	173,800	1,301,803	1,000	314, 403	2
1,056,898 2,	062,588	11,315,320	1,000,000	575,000	359, 372	99,000	7,764,881	  •••••	1,517,067	3
$\begin{array}{c} 10,485 \\ 79,102 \\ 216,523 \end{array}$	5,415 $20,006$ $101,951$	386,867	50,000	10,000	6,030	12,500	306,743	25,000	391 1,594 45,000	5
25, 953 57, 904 210, 990 29, 869 279, 731 36, 802 86, 134	86, 020 95, 861 80, 623 43, 748 76, 420 163, 118 7, 069 18, 265 92, 798 12, 753 29, 635 51, 919 132, 660 86, 787 41, 045 25, 188 23, 809 228, 227	1,580,421 1,477,417 1,086,187 1,482,571 4,225,214 267,888 410,045 1,304,222 372,002 2,797,847 358,248 504,622 1,002,587 1,731,660 1,379,599 147,109 926,417	300,000 100,000 100,000 500,000 60,000 105,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 150,000 150,000	65,000 20,000 150,000 175,000 500,000 12,000 22,000 20,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 35,000 40,000 40,000	19, 614 37, 576 45, 923 17, 904 129, 134 7, 593 5, 178 25, 827 7, 867 51, 208 31, 267 12, 724 4, 113 13, 243 12, 985	296, 475 100, 000 98, 800 80, 000 298, 290 50, 000 62, 500 100, 000 24, 900 98, 320 150, 000 99, 000	893, 626 1, 200, 398 637, 111 1, 079, 465 2, 686, 367 118, 355 226, 910 1, 127, 762 191, 028 2, 275, 354 284, 424 283, 917 747, 788 1, 103, 034 102, 584 102, 584	1,000 1,000 41,404 1,000	4,706 18,443 12,949 203 110,423 10,740 958 635 635 610 20,284 94,440 17,755 118,133 50,483	8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26
41,954 58,116 70,025 49,197	17,960 20,351 22,822 21,587 33,109 127,256	339,608 364,786 563,637 584,075	50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000	12,500 20,000 15,000	7,250 842 17,301	95,300 49,010 49,295	217,321 148,644 430,787 308,247 630,214 2,106,386	1,000 125.000	3,237 1,538 16,227 1,971 65,637	28 29 30
28,250 43,293 26,265	19,493 11,500 17,883 56,400 42,447 109,219 66,802 9,910 42,719 16,538 22,220 21,168 66,488	362,200 253,383 223,800 1,249,562 853,202 1,968,353	50,000 50,000 45,000 100,000 100,000	10,000 10,000 10,000 27,500 50,000 50,000 50,000	2,726 6,885 11,598 6,887 18,699 48,873 27,091 52,842 81,647 8,515 12,559 9,686	50,000 19,400 45,000 100,000 100,000 100,000	249, 474 166,581 111,089 1,015,179 584,503 1,658,398 924,065 149,287 785,546 263,190 316,021 399,268	39,999	517 1,114 11,080 3,557 1,261 57,973 51 51 3,010	34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45
98,896 75,764	38,427 45,044	858,997 <b>6</b> 86,481	130,000 100,000	16,000 45,000	22,604 9,074	128,100 25,000	560,960 473,529		1,333 33,878	47 48
79,158 35,843 266,986 217,201	24,319 36,150 70,670 72,727	706,449 653,917	100,000 100,000	75,000 40,000 100,000	8,577 18,771 143,267	100,000	422,858 355,058		14	49 50
334,656	93,512	1,498,003	175,000					· · • · · • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		53
57, 401 60, 624 33, 876 48, 631 67, 905 45, 322 21, 577 70, 362	9,588 22,834 10,130 11,485 33,145 14,962 9,307 20,693	194,302 557,673 231,338 440,437 606,570 313,110 162,259 495,158	25,000 150,000 25,000 125,000 50,000 80,000 25,000 50,000	3,000 25,000 20,000 20,000 5,000 29,000	2,589 38,568 2,003 1,700 31,555	24,200 55,900 49,300 50,000 3,950 12,500	366, 684		5, 421	55 56 57 58 59 60 61
2,019,067	996, 902	14,307,275	1,000,000	1,000,000	370, 450	830,000	9, 423, 809	68, 034	1,614,982	62

### CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES NEW YORK—Continued.

				Resources		
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdraits.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Rochester, National Bank of Commerce. Rochester, Traders	R. M. Myers	T. J. Swanton	<b>\$6, 4</b> 35, 087	\$472,000	<b>\$241,</b> 959
2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9	Rochester, Traders Rockville Center, First. Rome, First. Rome, Farmers Roscoe, First. Roxbury, National Rye, Rye St. Johnsville, First St. Regis Falls, St.	Henry C. Brewster. G. Byron Latimer Thomas H. Stryker W. J. P. Kingsley. W. E. Sprague. F. M. Andrus. J. M. Wainwright. A. Saltsman.	Henry F. Marks Gabriel Toombs F. M. Shelley G. G. Clarabut Wm. H. Peters Thos. J. Weyl Geo. L. Henderson Geo. C. Markell	5, 504, 533 119, 645 620, 683 579, 168 138, 870 63, 542 438, 477 333, 229	536, 300 6, 605 102, 500 100, 000 37, 500 19, 591 51, 800 50, 000	358, 606 2, 772 87, 724 239, 568 53, 743 59, 987 247, 138 146, 467
10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17	St. Hegis Falls, St. Regis Falls. Salamanca, First. Salem, Peoples. Salem, Salem, Sandy Hill, Commercial. Sandy Hill, Peoples. Sandy Hill, Sandy Hill. Saranac Lake, Adirondack.	H. E. O'Neil.  E. F. Hoy Jos. B. Stone Mark L. Sheldon Russel C. Paris C. R. Paris G. M. Ingalsbe R. H. McIntyre	A. Macdonald Geo. O. Rhodes John O. Wilson Charles A. Beattie John B. Davis Norman T. Drake Chas. T. Beach Wm. Minshall	84, 734 457, 843 118, 628 210, 915 128, 244 566, 613 614, 058 417, 138	26, 085 51, 500 35, 870 40, 000 31, 500 51, 000 51, 800 12, 500	5, 500 62, 286 52, 598 240, 197 24, 550 168, 175 382, 440 83, 806
18	Saranac Lake, Saranac Lake.	Frank E. Kendall	G. F. Raymond	156,712	18,500	10, 490
19 20	Saratoga Springs, First. Saratoga Springs, Citizens.	W. P. Butler E. D. Starbuck	Wharton Meehan C. D. Thurber	379, 945 397, 437	128, 125 103, 500	381, 690 454, 075
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39	Saugerties, First. Sayville, Oystermans. Schenectady, Mohawk. Schenectady, Union. Schenevus, Schenevus. Schuylerville, National Seneca Falls, Exchange Sharon Springs, First. Sherburne, Sherburne. Sidney, Peoples. Sidney, Sidney. Silver Springs, Silver Springs. Skaneateles, National. Sodus, First. South Glens Falls, First. South Otselic, Otselic Valley. Spring Valley, First. Spring Valley, First. Springville, Citizens. Stanford, National	Robt. A. Snyder. I. H. Green, jr. H. V. Mynderse. Willis T. Hanson. John Graney. C. E. Brisbin. Milton Hoag. Geo. U. Clausen. Howard D. Newton. James Jameson. James L. Clark. Adde Duncan Monroe. B. F. Petheram. H. L. Kelly. J. Seward White. B. F. Gladding. Peter Tallman. P. J. Cady. J. H. Merchant.	Wm. H. Eckert. Dow Clock. E. L. Milmine. J. E. Van Eps. George Lovell. J. B. Deyoe. A. R. Palmer. H. E. Wilber. Walter S. Sanford. B. C. Broadfoot. Howard J. Godfrey. J. G. Kershaw. G. C. Durston. W. A. Northup. F. A. Comstock. Frank E. Cox. Chas. H. Mapes. F. H. Furman. G. W. Kendall.	92, 794 288, 581 381, 523 36, 771 280, 244 155, 353 519, 898 111, 194 210, 788	50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 100, 000 12, 500 12, 500 105, 528 26, 150 50, 000 25, 900 60, 000 25, 469 10, 300 28, 587 6, 250 10, 150 75, 000	32, 412 56, 442 116, 937 85, 000 154, 686 52, 116 187, 639 93, 960 305, 891 1284, 805 10, 025 228, 175 11, 879 53, 692 20, 675 215, 347 6, 334 67, 950
40	Bank of Stanford. Stapleton, Richmond Borough.	Josiah W. Place	Alfred Elliott	292,858	41,278	25,758
41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49	Stapleton, Stapleton Suffern, Suffern Syracuse, First Syracuse, Third Syracuse, Commercial Syracuse, Merchants Syracuse, National Syracuse, Salt Springs Tarrytown, Tarrytown.	C. A. Bruns. James B. Campbell. E. B. Judson. Henry Lacy. H. S. Holden. Hiram W. Plumb. L. C. Smith. Francis H. Gates. Robt. A. Patteson.	E. S. Tefft. Lucius G. Lacy Anthony Lamb Chas. A. Bridgman. C. H. Sanford L. H. Groesbeck.	1,243,021 1,875,758 1,421,867 2,074,419 1,244,198 426,095	103,500 25,000 150,000 405,000 312,656 237,920 50,000 155,450 100,000	98, 196 101, 243 1,006, 888 335, 972 158, 488 63, 987 140, 180 50, 788 325, 067
50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61	Theresa, Farmers. Ticonderoga, First. Tonawanda, First. Tottenville, Tottenville. Troy, Manufacturers. Troy, National City. Troy, Uniton. Troy, United. Trumansburg, First. Tully, First. Tupper Lake, Tupper Lake. Union, Farmers.	Trank E. Howe. Thomas Vail. J. S. Hawley. Wm. F. Gurley. S. S. Bullions. L. J. Wheeler. W. L. Earle. H. H. Day.	Henry P. Smith. Ira J. Horton Wm. C. Feathers Wm. F. Polk. Henry Colvin Henry Wheeler D. B. Thompson F. F. Sears F. L. Burdick Chas, E. Knox.	1,455,966 1,908,651 1,374,992 655,397 149,031 212,269 103,838	10, 382 175, 000 307, 000 300, 000 212, 000 25, 749 6, 250 26, 000	430,000 66,995 27,378 26,084
63	Union, Farmers Utica, First	Charles B. Rogers.	Henry R. Williams	4, 420, 451	1,030,000	813,714

#### NEW YORK—Continued.

	<del></del>									
Resor	urces.				:	Liabilities	S.			
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$935, 115	\$382, 589	<b>\$</b> 8, <b>4</b> 66, <b>7</b> 50	<b>\$</b> 750,000	\$350,000	<b>\$113, 398</b>	\$450,000	\$6,077,779	\$1,000	<b>\$724,</b> 573	1
1, 326, 891 158, 206 214, 928 228, 478 31, 377 46, 531 69, 676 97, 645 7, 186	392, 265 21, 355 46, 414 54, 761 13, 339 10, 753 48, 834 31, 863 3, 238	1,072,249 $1,201,975$	500, 000 25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000	500, 000 6, 250 100, 000 100, 000 6, 000 13, 000 50, 000 3, 700	108, 882 680 16, 631 41, 320 1, 227 4, 029 7, 127 13, 847 704	500, 000 6, 250 98, 600 100, 000 37, 500 18, 750 49, 180 50, 000 25, 000		25,071	469	3 4 5 6 7 8 9
76, 686 43, 336 49, 020 24, 132 123, 804 102, 646 48, 457	33, 910 7, 514 30, 993 8, 169 45, 079 79, 142 63, 665	954, 671 1, 230, 086	50,000 35,000 40,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	65,000 10,000 20,000 1,200 75,000 40,000 50,000	4,771 2,715 19,515 669 19,326 29,242 18,078	<b>5</b> 0,000 35,000 40,000 30,000 50,000 48,500 12,500	509, 386 173, 649 448, 449 134, 726 758, 729		3, 068 1, 582 3, 161	12 13 14 15
18, 124	19,060	217, 486	50,000	2,500	756	12,500			250	18
105, 841 188, 898	37, 074 65, 989	1,032,675 1,209,899	125,000 100,000	35,000	7,754 <b>22</b> ,953	125, 000 98, 900	686, 507 973, 303	1,000	53, 417 13, 744	19 20
49, 240 47, 252 189, 937 249, 417 25, 290 29, 338 68, 781 60, 020 42, 691 127, 648 32, 120	31, 219 13, 020	337, 056 962, 411 1, 140, 572 308, 030 401, 496 776, 286 227, 065	50,000 50,000 100,000 25,000	40, 000 30, 000 30, 000 100, 000 14, 000 100, 000 1,000 70, 000 11, 000 12, 500	167, 575 57, 252 1, 235 12, 038 18, 141 5, 881 9, 326	44, 500 50, 000 92, 900 100, 000 12, 500 100, 000 25, 000 96, 000 25, 000 24, 400	220, 606 184, 978 569, 235 775, 991 223, 145 281, 957 435, 283 170, 184 490, 110 210, 693 804, 447 125, 389		31, 925 5, 838 2, 699 7, 331 5, 001 22, 861 139 290	22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30
49, 976 36, 578 24, 775 22, 837	23, 300 2, 657 8, 556 4, 042	572, 239 85, 362 177, 573 110, 815	60, 000 30, 000 25, 000 27, 500	90, 000 6, 000 5, 000 2, 500	26, 150 122 7, 417 878	60,000 24,000 10,000 27,500	313, 490 25, 240 130, 156		22, 599	33 34 35 36
118, 345 28, 062 88, 296	10, 241	557, 452 207, 201 577, 084	25, 000 25, 000 75, 000	25, 000 5, 000 75, 000	10, 311 1, 627 32, 021	6, 250 10, 000 75, 000	477, 003 165, 576 317, 803	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	13, 891 2, 260	38
148,507		537,948		12,150				<b></b>		
49,171 86,356 789,138 249,945 544,768 209,671 218,256 137,735 158,996	357,292 84,094 134,416 76,987 134,133 96,612	2,318,032	250,000 300,000 500,000 180,000 600,000	25,000 50,000 500,000 80,000 200,000 180,000 250,000 75,000 20,000	97,820 86,314 116,419 47,699	96, 850 24, 335 150, 000 299, 995 295, 200 180, 000 50, 000 150, 000	1,447,316 1,562,111 1,288,097 1,545,709 1,138,326		123,580 111,006	41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49
57, 181, 44, 176, 219, 841, 51, 403, 1, 154, 311, 341, 151, 399, 609, 249, 920, 481, 027, 24, 296, 35, 667, 38, 149, 21, 409, 21, 409, 21, 409, 21, 409, 21, 409, 210, 841, 176, 176, 176, 176, 176, 176, 176, 17	167, 452 158, 781 96, 899 64, 666 19, 237 11, 158 9, 703	225, 651 619, 201 2, 246, 589 201, 752 7, 089, 402 3, 535, 286 3, 226, 428 2, 452, 475 1, 831, 090 285, 308 202, 722 203, 764	25, 000 50, 000 300, 000 25, 000 300, 000 250, 000 300, 000 240, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000	9,000 50,000 75,000 3,000 400,000 150,000 300,000 75,000 10,000 10,000	711	25,000	456, 361 1, 039, 182 159, 215 5, 518, 511 2, 521, 747 2, 317, 215 1, 714, 876 865, 777 228, 044 238, 271 139, 116	55,724 1,000 25,000 1,000	405 507, 633 2, 040 799, 492 163, 750 49, 088 1, 797 109, 536 1, 088 275	50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61
679,576	6,633 257,086	7,200,827	$25,000 \ 1,000,000$	1,000,000	297, 385	976,340	$91,467 \ 3,240,949$	25,000	661,153	63

34

35

Yonkers, First.....

#### CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES NEW YORK-Continued.

#### Resources. Other bonds, Location and name of President. Cashier. Loans, dis-United investhank. counts, and States ments. overdrafts. bonds. and real estate. Thos. R. Proctor... Geo. L. Bradford... Chas. S. Symonds... \$102,400 86,787 266,068 137,789 16,709 Frank R. Winant.. G. A. Niles...... Melville C. Brown.. \$300,000 \$1,413,155 500,0002,107,187 2,557,905726,662 75,000Wernon, National Walden, National Walton, First Wappingers Falls, Na-F. A. Gary... E. Whitehead.... C. E. Hulbert.... John C. Du Bois... D. B. Case..... 99,666 R. A. Demarest.... E. B. Guild..... Wm. R. Tanner... 230, 435 646, 846 25,000 102,000149,855 1, 179 20,937 7,227 tional. 8 Warrensburg. Louis W. Emerson. James A. Emerson. 298,869 15,600 55,000 Emerson. 9 Warsaw, Wyoming W. J. Humphrev... F. J. Humphrev .... 315, 170 100,000 121,060 County. Warwick, First... C. A. Crissey..... Edward R. Emer-F. C. Cary...... Bradner Cameron.. 246,958 85,000 175,500 10 Washingtonville, First... 77,635 6,500 10,534 17 son. 12 Waterloo, First..... Charles D. Becker.. Wm. K. Denniston. 222,03251,500 20,206 C. R. Remington... J. O. Hathway.... Geo. V. S. Camp... 497,853 1,162,716 80, 583 501, 107 Watertown, City..... Watertown, Jefferson 40,000 13 Geo. B. Massev.... 100,000 County. Wm. H. Hathwav.. 619,77350,000 15 Watertown, George C. Sherman. 130,050 Bank and Loan Company. Watertown, L. R. Washburn... 808,947 160,000 240,523 16 National D. C. Middleton .... Union. Watertown, Watertown Waterville, National... Watervliet, National... W. W. Rice..... 17 G. W. Knowlton... 1,003,600 156,000 308,550 S. W. Goodwin .... W. L. Race...... A. T. Phelps..... 288, 662 196, 722 40,000 174,000 88,632 19 Thos. A. Knicker-25,000bocker. F. E. Lyford..... Wm. W. Clark.... 20 Percy L. Long..... 277,516104,000 368,383 Jno. J. Morris F. W. Higgins L. H. Davis G. S. Flagler 12,500 102,000 100,000 12,500 21 115,28443,664 22 23 E. C. Brown..... W. J. Richardson.. 558,34543,550 435,602 297,313 5,000 157,250 $\tilde{24}$ E. A. Skinner..... Ben J. Worman.... $\overline{2}\hat{5}$ Evans S. Kellogg. 45,604 6,3758,237 plain. West Winfield, West Winfield. 26 E. P. McFarland ... H. H. Wheeler.... 137,867 26.11247,452Whitehall, Merchants... Whitehall, National.... Robt. H. Cook.... D. D. Woodard.... David Cromwell... 27 D. C. Smith ...... 497,316 50,000 314,837 314, 837, 56, 693, 544, 831, 108, 305, 6, 400, 137, 442, 414, 107, 339, 262, 726 R. G. Hays..... 273, 750 404, 974 51,700 28 White Plains, First.... Whitestone, First.... Whitesville, First.... 29 Charles L. Prigge... 102,000 30 Edwin P. Roe.... Theo. P. Brokaw, jr. 42,212 71,401 13,046 31 G. H. Chapin ..... Lester J. Fortner... 26,000 Whitney Point, First... Windsor, Windsor..... Wolcott, First... 32 A. H. Youmans.... H. J. Walter ..... 23,59221,420 20,326Albert Manwarren. Chas. H. Palmer... Wm. II. Doty..... 33 Harvey Sims..... 4,055

#### NORTH CAROLINA.

L. M. Mead..... Walter Smith.....

25,400 154,500

186, 190

1,664,115

36	Ashboro, First	J. S. Lewis	Jno. M. Neely	\$80,216	\$25,800	\$2,399
37	Asheville, American	Jno. H. Carter	R. M. Fitzpatrick	1,146,916	371,475	165,057
38	Burlington, First	J. A. Davidson		120,979	52, 235	19.098
39	Charlotte, First	H. M. McAden	John F. Orr	1,303,292	309,000	50, 162
40	Charlotte, Charlotte	B. D. Heath	W. H. Twitty	1,100,711	227,900	28,006
41	Charlotte, Commercial	R. A. Dunn		1,595,782	600,000	60,994
42	Charlotte, Merchants	Geo. E. Wilson	W. C. Wilkinson	921,067	206,000	26,478
	and Farmers.			,	,	,
43	Charlotte, Union	T. W. Wade	H. M. Victor	336, 489	102,483	4,393
44	Concord, Concord	D. B. Coltrane	L. D. Coltrane	327, 180	90,000	6,000
45	Creedmoor, First	J. B. Mason		65,033	6,638	1,926
46	Dunn, First	J. J. Wade	J. A. Culbreth		25.558	8, 230
47	Durham, First	Julian S. Carr	W. J. Holloway	962, 158	197,500	106,000
48	Durham, Citizens	B. N. Duke			155, 659	72,895
49	Elizabeth City, First	Chas. H. Robinson.	Wm. T. Old	286,713	104,000	93, 100
50	Elkin, Elkin	A. Chatham	Alex Chatham, ir	183, 909	26, 250	6,469
51	Favetteville, Fourth	H. W. Lilly	Jno. O. Ellington	685, 333	103,500	50,800
52	Fayetteville, National	W. A. Vanstory		511,230	106, 122	17,617
53	Forest City, First	G. E. Young	W. W. Hicks		25,850	2,736
54	Gastonia, First	L. L. Jenkins	S. N. Boyce			29,000
<b>5</b> 5	Gastonia, Citizens	R. P. Rankin		375, 461		12,500
56	Goldsboro, National	G. A. Norwood, jr	G. C. Kornegay	236, 759		24, 950

#### NEW YORK-Continued.

Resor	arces.				]	Liabilities	•			
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$193, 259 359, 621 263, 214 17, 153 93, 032 8, 532 46, 657	93,946 138,783	3,147,541 3,952,632 345,408 384,735 1,031,395	600,000 1,000,000 100,000 50,000 100,000	600,000 250,000 20,000 40,000	63,141 21,470 16,964	\$300,000 499,997 692,197 65,300 24,305 100,000 7,000	\$941,775 1,101,567 1,680,728 136,589 238,072 755,341 46,012	1,000	215,789 265-568	2 3 4 5 6
156, 573	29,950	555, 992	50,000	945	11,799	15,000	462,372		15,875	8
48,730	20,842	605, 804	100,000	25,000	26, 441	99,990	348, 490		5,882	9
120,721 22,244	35, 343 6, 362	$663,522 \\ 123,275$	$100,000 \\ 25,000$		59,856 3,122	85,000 6,250	390,913 86,389		7,753 314	10 11
31,781 74,399 417,324	12,985 32,560 106,758	725,395	50,000 100,000 250,000	20,000	43, 356	50,000 40,000 100,000	221,940 419,258 1,343,604	 	212 102, 780 302, 328	13
196, 533	43,665	1,040,021	100,000	50,000	50,159	49,500	638, 104	·	152,259	15
240, 485	70, 954	1,520,909	200,000	60,000	61,543	160,000	891,187		148, 179	16
177, 408 51, 738 124, 003	$62,684 \ 35,555 \ 18,772$	589,955	200,000 150,000 100,000	30,000	48,722	40,000	785,459 $321,234$ $301,946$	49,986	274, 608 775	17 18 19
72, 626 27, 854 101, 150 29, 932 73, 204 29, 512	15, 261 31, 451 27, 456 27, 633	214,563 836,496 597,990 567,900	100,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 25,000	10,000 110,000 50,000 25,000	11,845 7,041 5,016	99,200	594, 215 131, 818 512, 841 309, 474 463, 380 50, 800	1,000	1,042 214,563 7,413 33,500 10,929 1,974	21 22 23 24
36,050	11,547	259,028	25,000	6,000	5,727	25,000	197,045		258	
73,177 62,210 166,883 45,995 23,786 34,648 11,574 55,605 297,600	$\begin{array}{c} 64,827\\ 7,252\\ 6,726\\ 11,615\\ 2,693\\ 18,476\\ \end{array}$	473, 683 1, 283, 515 216, 810 134, 314 228, 717 81, 062 393, 010	50,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 20,000 25,000	3,000 50,000 6,000 2,000 6,000 2,500 20,000	3,138 22,656 1,638 70 5,479 111 6,175	50,000 98,600 12,500 25,000 20,490	817, 950 321, 699 988, 160 133, 224 82, 244 171, 748 34, 062 316, 519 1, 939, 983		45,846 24,099 13,449	

#### NORTH CAROLINA

								· ·
\$53.346	\$19,711	\$172,472	\$25,000	\$1,000	\$1,264	\$25,000	\$120,208	36
274,355	59,061	2,015,864	300,000	20,000	416	300,000	668, 452 \$58, 781	
29,647	6,614	228, 573	50,000	1,500	3,397	49,000	103, 679	21,000 38
99, 123	49,355	1,810,932	300,000	100,000	178,805	300,000	686, 413	245, 715 39
231,660	63,446	1,651,723	250,000	50,000	33,755	224,000	920, 352 1,000	
247,851	72,507	2,577,134	500,000	100,000	243, 207	500,000	936,083 74,999	
124,700	40, 492	1,318,737	200,000	100,000	42,040	200,000	521,661 1,000	
121,.00	20, 1029	1,010,101	200,000	200,000	12,010	200,000	2,000	
94, 247	14,930	552,542	100,000		12,126	100,000	250,054	90,362 43
24, 389	20, 190	467,759	100,000	22,000	10,594	87,500	241,373	6, 292 44
3,476	7,222	84, 295	25,000	650	84	6,250	46,657	5,655 45
21,469	3,538	133,553	25,000	3,000	207	25,000	70,346	10,000 46
291,744	30,003	1,587,405	150,000	114,500	9,640	150,000	718, 245 50, 000	
284, 475	41,150	1,109,611	100,000	75,000	4,773	100,000	717, 231 50, 000	
82,392	15,249	581,454	100,000	30,000	23,924	100,000	296,095 1,000	
15,779	12,230	244,637	25,000	5,100	11,063	25,000	158, 814	19,660 50
132,794	17,281	989,708	100,000	60,000	2,010	100,000	583,346 1,000	
84,089	26, 448	745, 506	100,000	10,500	$\frac{2,010}{2,728}$	100,000	461,201 1,000	
13,911	5,374	130,381	25,000	2,004	553	24, 400	71.069	7,355 53
77,756	24,733	676, 818	100,000	20,000	8,989	100,000	296, 709	151, 121 54
44,859	$\frac{24,733}{13,315}$	497, 135	50,000	15,000	3,055	50,000	314,811	64, 269 55
43, 462			50,000	30,000	26,640	50,000	173, 015	42,516 56
40,402	17,000	372, 171	50,000	50,000	20,040	50,000	110,0101	12,010,00

10774—cur 1909——40

#### CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

#### NORTH CAROLINA—Continued.

1 C 3 C 4 C 5 D 10 D 11 D 12 D 13 D 13 D 13 D 13 D 13 D 13	Graham, National Bank of Alamanee of Alamanee. Greensboro, Commercial Greensboro, Greensboro Greenville, National Henderson, First Highpoint, Commercial. Jefferson, First Kinston, First Kinston, First Kinston, National Bank of Kinston. Laurinburg, First	R. S. Mebane F. B. Ricks Neil Ellington F. E. James S. R. Harris W. J. Davis A. A. Shuford J. Elwood Cox W. C. Greer W. A. Mauney N. J. Rouse E. F. Cox A. L. James	Cashier.  Chas. A. Scott  F. C. Boyles A. H. Alderman F. J. Forbes. S. T. Peace. J. Mark Rhodes. K. C. Menzies. R. C. Charles. S. G. Parsons. R. L. Mauney. D. F. Wooten. R. C. Strong.	221, 765 276, 521 482, 730 689, 969 44, 563 65, 570	United States bonds.  \$52,468  204,660 156,059 21,000 52,242 100,000 164,969 6,590 6,590	Other bonds, invest-ments, and real estate.  \$8,985  4,648 46,856 3,240 10,000 16,975 15,000 3,958
2 6 3 6 5 1 6 1 7 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	of Alamance. Greensboro, Commercial Greensboro, Greensboro Greenville, National Henderson, First Hickory, First Highpoint, Commercial. Jefferson, First Kinston, First Kinston, First Kinston, National Bank of Kinston. Laurinburg, First	F. B. Ricks. Neil Ellington F. E. James S. R. Harris. W. J. Davis. A. A. Shuford. J. Elwood Cox W. C. Greer. W. A. Mauney. N. J. Rouse. E. F. Cox	F. C. Boyles A. H. Alderman F. J. Forbes S. T. Peace J. Mark Rhodes K. C. Menzies R. C. Charles S. G. Parsons R. L. Mauney D. F. Wooten	434, 592 457, 559 181, 991 221, 765 276, 521 482, 730 689, 969 44, 563 65, 570	204, 660 156, 059 21, 000 52, 000 52, 242 100, 000 164, 969 6, 590	4, 648 46, 856 3, 240 10, 000 16, 975 15, 000 3, 958
3 4 6 5 1 6 1 7 1 1 8 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Greensboro, Commercial Greensboro, Greensboro Greenville, National Henderson, First Hienderson ville, First Highpoint, Commercial. Jefferson, First Kinston, First Kinston, First Kinston, National Bank of Kinston. Laurinburg, First	Neil Ellington F. E. James S. R. Harris W. J. Davis A. A. Shuford J. Elwood Cox W. C. Greer W. A. Mauney N. J. Rouse E. F. Cox	A. H. Alderman F. J. Forbes S. T. Peace J. Mark Rhodes K. C. Menzies R. C. Charles S. G. Parsons R. L. Mauney D. F. Wooten	457, 559 181, 991 221, 765 276, 521 482, 730 689, 969 44, 563 65, 570	156, 059 21, 000 52, 000 52, 242 100, 000 164, 969 6, 590	46, 856 3, 240 10, 000 16, 975 15, 000 3, 958
3 4 6 5 1 6 1 7 1 1 8 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Greensboro, Greensboro Greenville, National Henderson, First Hendersonville, First Highpoint, Commercial. Jefferson, First Kings Mountain, First Kinston, First. Kinston, National Bank of Kinston. Laurinburg, First	Neil Ellington F. E. James S. R. Harris W. J. Davis A. A. Shuford J. Elwood Cox W. C. Greer W. A. Mauney N. J. Rouse E. F. Cox	A. H. Alderman F. J. Forbes S. T. Peace J. Mark Rhodes K. C. Menzies R. C. Charles S. G. Parsons R. L. Mauney D. F. Wooten	457, 559 181, 991 221, 765 276, 521 482, 730 689, 969 44, 563 65, 570	156, 059 21, 000 52, 000 52, 242 100, 000 164, 969 6, 590	46, 856 3, 240 10, 000 16, 975 15, 000 3, 958
5   1 6   1 7   1 8   1 9   1 10   1 11   1 12   1	Henderson, First Hiendersonville, First Hiekory, First Highpoint, Commercial. Jefferson, First Kings Mountain, First Kinston, First. Kinston, National Bank of Kinston. Laurinburg, First Lenoir, First	S. R. Harris W. J. Davis A. A. Shuford J. Elwood Cox W. C. Greer W. A. Mauney N. J. Rouse E. F. Cox	S. T. Peace. J. Mark Rhodes K. C. Menzies R. C. Charles S. G. Parsons R. L. Mauney D. F. Wooten	221, 765 276, 521 482, 730 689, 969 44, 563 65, 570	52, 000 52, 242 100, 000 164, 969 6, 590	10,000 16,975 15,000 3,958
6   1 7   1 8   1 9   1 10   1 11   1 12   1	Hendersonville, First Hickory, First Highpoint, Commercial. Jefferson, First. Kings Mountain, First. Kinston, First. Kinston, National Bank of Kinston. Laurinburg, First Lenoir, First	W. J. Davis. A. A. Shuford. J. Elwood Cox. W. C. Greer. W. A. Mauney. N. J. Rouse. E. F. Cox.	J. Mark Rhodes K. C. Menzies R. C. Charles S. G. Parsons R. L. Mauney D. F. Wooten	276, 521 482, 730 689, 969 44, 563 65, 570	100,000 164,969 6,590	16, 975 15, 000 3, 958
7   1 8   1 9   1 10   1 11   1 12   1	Hickory, First.  Highpoint, Commercial.  Jefferson, First.  Kings Mountain, First.  Kinston, First.  Kinston, National  Bank of Kinston.  Laurinburg, First.  Lenoir, First.	A. A. Shuford. J. Elwood Cox W. C. Greer. W. A. Mauney N. J. Rouse E. F. Cox	K. C. Menzies R. C. Charles S. G. Parsons R. L. Mauney D. F. Wooten	482,730 689,969 44,563 65,570	100,000 164,969 6,590	15,000 3,958
8   1 9   3 10   1 11   1 12   3	Highpoint, Commercial. Jefferson, First. Kings Mountain, First. Kinston, First. Kinston, National Bank of Kinston. Laurinburg, First Lenoir, First	J. Elwood Cox W. C. Greer. W. A. Mauney N. J. Rouse E. F. Cox	R. C. Charles S. G. Parsons R. L. Mauney D. F. Wooten	689, 969 44, 563 65, 570	164, 969 6, 590	3,958
10 1 11 1 12 1	Kings Mountain, First Kinston, First Kinston, National Bank of Kinston. Laurinburg, First Lenoir, First	W. A. Mauney N. J. Rouse E. F. Cox	R. L. Mauney D. F. Wooten	65, 570		
11 12 1 12 1	Kinston, First	N. J. Rouse E. F. Cox	D. F. Wooten	65,570 279,663		1,988
12 ]	Kinston, National Bank of Kinston. Laurinburg, First Lenoir, First	E. F. Cox	R. C. Strong	<i></i> , ∪∪⊙1	26, 031	7, 529 22, 363
13 7	Bank of Kinston. Laurinburg, First Lenoir, First		10. C. Eurong	268, 387	26,031 26,275	61,060
13 ]	Lenoir, First	A. L. James		200,000	20,210	02,000
	Lenoir, First		Thos. J. Gill	161,949	25,949	16,014
12		T. J. Lutz	O. P. Lutz J. E. Foy	180,600	13,093	8, 264 5, 000
15   1 16   3	Lexington, National Lillington, National	S. L. Owen R. M. Nelson	M. P. Hirsch	98, 056 49, 506	26,316 26,848	5,000 7,360
17   1	Lincolnton, First	D. E. Rhyne	E. O. Anderson		50,000	12, 225
18	Lincolnton, County Louisburg, First	J. M. Rhodes	W. E. Grigg	101,718	41,500	499
19 ]	Louisburg, First	R. G. Allen	P. R. White H. M. McAllister	89, 537	26,004	9, 563
$\begin{array}{c c} 20 & 1 \\ 21 & 1 \end{array}$	Lumberton, First Marion, First	Geo. B. McLeod W. A. Conley	Geo. I. White	197, 866 305, 210	52, 103 53, 400	3,815 32,800
22 1	Monroe, First	R. A. Morrow	Roscoe Phifer	379, 177	76, 156	7, 165
23   1	Morganton, First	A. M. Kistler	A. M. Ingold	190, 109	20,000	7,000
24   ]	Mount Airy, First	Geo. D. Fawcett	T. G. Fawcett	198, 037	50,843	7,700
$\begin{bmatrix} 25 & 1 \\ 26 & 1 \end{bmatrix}$	Murphy, First	Jno. H. Carter James A. Bryan	F. D. Dickey	35, 194 542, 722	10, 175 25, 000	4,840 57,460
	Newbern, National Newton, Shuford	A. A. Shuford	G. H. Roberts A. H. Crowell		13,781	5, 780
28	Oxford, First	R. W. Lassiter	W. H. Hunt	315, 956	26,000	24, 184
	Oxford, First Oxford, National Bank of Granville.	E. T. White	W. F. Yancey	291, 664	15, 619	7,704
30   1 31   1	Raleigh, Citizens	Jos. G. Brown	H. E. Litchford H. W. Jackson	618, 022 696, 035	200,000 100,000	108,000 58,702
	Raleigh, Commercial Raleigh, Merchants	B. S. Jerman E. C. Duncan	W. B. Drake, jr			40,000
33	Rocky Mount, First	Jos. B. Ramsev	R. B. Davis, ir	68, 772	26,710	2 680
34 8	Salisbury, First	W. C. Coughenour	W. H. White	217, 276	12,625	17,793
35 8 36 8	Salisbury, First Salisbury, Peoples Shelby, First	D. R. Julian	J. D. Norwood	315,793	76, 619 102, 436	38, 970 3, 000
37	Shelby, Shelby	Chas. C. Blanton O. L. Watts	Geo. Blanton James T. Bowman.		51,768	2,197
38 8	Statesville First	J. C. Irvin	E. S. Pegram	333, 138	155, 562	30,500
39	Statesville, Commercial. Tarboro, First	M. K. Steele	D. M. Ausley	278, 035	25,656	32,500
40 7	Tarboro, First Thomasville, First	Geo. A. Holderness. C. F. Lambeth	Ed Pennington		50,000 26,057	20, 827 5, 611
42	Wadesboro, First	J. D. Leak	A. H. Ragan W. L. Marshall	268, 299	53, 200	15,600
43	Washington, First	C. M. Brown	A. M. Dumay	229,980	12,500	7,000
44 '	Wavnesville, First	G. W. Maslin	W. T. Blaylock J. T. Gooch	101,637	7, 578 32, 556 103, 372	5,057
45	Weldon, First	Wm.H.S. Burgwyn	J.T. Gooch	101, 108 409, 026	32, 556	4,695 4,954
	Wilmington, American. Wilmington, Murchison	W. B. Cooper H. C. McQueen	Thos. E. Cooper Chas. S. Grainger		550,000	188, 973
48	Wilmington, Southern	Matt J. Hever	C. N. Evans	1, 170, 997	201,000	22,375
49	Wilson, First	John F. Burton John W. Fries	W E Warren	347, 311	104,000	12,500
	Winston-Salem, Peoples	John W. Fries	Wm. A. Blair	1,079,164	399,900	35, 400
51	Winston - Salem, Wa-	J. A. Gray		1,027,011	52,300	59,500
	0110 7101					

#### NORTH DAKOTA.

#### NORTH CAROLINA—Continued.

Resor	urces.				L	iabilities.				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$21,111	\$4,555	\$203,699	\$50,000	\$10,000	<b>\$</b> 3,770	\$50,000				1
163, 131 83, 599 22, 991 21, 976 61, 551 55, 826 78, 193 11, 706 21, 462 47, 631 40, 325	11, 093 19, 628 24, 042 21, 995 4, 933 4, 700	795,089 233,972 316,834 426,917 677,598 959,084 69,780 105,511 390,167	200, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 200, 000 150, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000	57,000 10,000 6,000 10,000 25,500 50,000 1,000 5,500 15,000	1,110 9,446 39,664 1,206 2,511 14,041	50,000 50,000 100,000 150,000 6,250 6,250 25,000	319, 016 418, 715 82, 186 162, 273 254, 797 482, 184 36, 324 56, 252 190, 881 184, 832	\$48, 207 1, 000	92, 232 56, 471 67, 600 45, 577 61, 094 67, 675 86, 236 10, 000 45, 245 55, 882	3 4 5 7 8 9 10 11
35, 991 30, 228 14, 431 6, 300 32, 280 12, 425 17, 236 38, 619 147, 491 42, 435 68, 671 22, 764 17, 846 71, 720 38, 515 92, 535 58, 270	12, 625 10, 800 7, 584 692 8, 145 5, 356 7, 727 6, 222 13, 470 13, 388 22, 209 15, 300 2, 460 43, 088 18, 525 30, 136	252, 528 242, 985 151, 387 90, 706 286, 463 161, 492 150, 067 298, 625 552, 371 518, 327 307, 989 294, 645 70, 515 740, 004 287, 046 488, 811	25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 35, 000 75, 000 100, 000 25, 000 25, 000	5,000 10,250 2,750 600 14,000 5,500 6,000 10,000 6,000 18,000 12,500 4,166 80,000 9,000	5, 149 564 531 4, 258 1, 857 711 1,000 5, 813 7,081 3, 634 620 26, 020 1, 350	25, 000 12, 500 25, 000 50, 000 40, 000 50, 000 50, 000 75, 000 20, 000 50, 000 21, 500 25, 000 25, 000	181, 641 128, 066 84, 050 6, 875 170, 606 64, 276 88, 978 132, 408 242, 093 230, 855 143, 778 25, 949 506, 234 194, 196 401, 117 246, 603	1,000	10, 738 41, 605 14, 056 28, 973 11, 005 5, 000 50, 217 125, 162 88, 147 500 12, 746 8, 500 2, 749 30, 000 10, 556 28, 051	3 13 14 15 14 15 16 16 17 18 16 17 18 16 17 18 16 17 18 18 16 17 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18
229, 445 137, 276 197, 664 23, 945 45, 142 62, 247 84, 466 · 8, 397 40, 772 21, 238 24, 304 11, 177 27, 300 51, 994 38, 285 38, 704 99, 782 654, 917 329, 818 38, 754 103, 959 128, 032	34,018 56,618 8,347 30,111 37,269 51,962 2,850 21,971 26,859 10,513 3,196 14,500 16,371 9,476 4,785 14,244 117,000 70,440 19,850 60,180	530, 898 891, 366 191, 485 581, 943 384, 288 282, 697 144, 197 378, 989 317, 845 162, 033 11, 484 631, 378 4, 646, 573 1, 794, 630 522, 415	100,000 100,000 25,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	150,000 100,000 2,500 40,000 25,000 6,000 25,000 4,000 2,000 30,000 10,000 15,000 100,000 40,000 40,000	28,600 4,812 6122 16,784 50,775 1,281 5,355 1,129 2,452 12,398 5,328 1,894 1,437 43,257 8,385 11,109	100, 000 125, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 25, 000 25, 000 125, 000 125, 000 125, 000 125, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000	637, 793 561, 621 428, 850 77, 348 200, 579 323, 144 530, 085 48, 998 253, 709 186, 406 194, 673 199, 375 94, 271 202, 175 1, 522, 429 327, 911 176, 172 713, 155	1,000 38,212 1,000	101, 037 135, 810 121, 592 3, 084 14, 050 84, 526 67, 167 46, 753 71, 584 805 66, 387 25, 545 18, 764	34 34 35 36 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 42 44 44 45

#### NORTH DAKOTA.

-										
١	\$21,830	<b>\$4</b> , 447	\$156,556	\$25,000	\$2,000		\$25,000	<b>\$</b> 72,543		\$32,013 52
Į	15, 504	1,696	47, 363	25,000		\$301	6,500	15, 504	- · · · · · · · ·	53
ı	11,995	4,624	100, 500	25,000			20,000	50,217		5, 283 54
1	17,952	8,594	179,292	25,000.			25,000	119,292		10,000 55
4	8,791	4, 624 8, 594 4, 121 484	99,267	25,000	2,500	1,714	6,500	60, 516		3, 037 56 57
ı	15, 655	484	75,902	25,000.		I	1	50,902		57
- 1	8, 795	7,725	136,298	25,000	5,000	1,184	12,500	82,232		10,382 58
ı	13, 418	7,146	232, 803	25,000 100,000	5,000		12,500	170, 303		20,000 59
1	148,724	47,005	1,004,315	100,000	30,000	1,184 21,900 1,228	40,000	662,700	\$40,000	109,715 60
1	43, 599	9,387	306, 203	50,000	10,000	1,228	35, 900	208, 074	1,000	61
- 1	19, 599	7,725 7,146 47,005 9,387 8,745 9,282	169, 331	25,000	4,000		7,000	133, 331		62
J	13,678	9, 282	133, 829	25,000	25,000	<b></b> <sup>J</sup>	5,950	75, 367		2,512 63

#### Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities

#### NORTH DAKOTA—Continued.

				R	esources.	
1						
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
	Dowmon First	I E Dholon	Durald Staurant	Ø120 240	## E70	Ø1 000
$\begin{array}{c c} 1 \\ 2 \end{array}$	Bowman, First Brinsmade, First	J. E. Phelan	Dugald Stewart Edwin Beissbarth	\$130, 349 92, 493 116, 034	\$6,578 25,214 25,000	\$1,899 12,278 15,475
3 4	Buffalo, First	G. T. Christianson E. E. Morse	S. G. More	116, 034	25,000	15, 475
4	Cando, First	C. J. Lord	Harry Lord D. F. McLaughlin	i 251.889i	7.000	25,050
5	Carnio First	C. J. Lofgren	Oscar Herum	202, 885 89, 275	9, 500 25, 000	18,742 5 245
6 7 8	Carrington, First	S. J. Rasmussen C. H. Davidson, jr	G. S. Newberry	170, 685	6,500 25,000 25,295	5, 245 53, 007
8	Cando, Cando Carpio, First. Carrington, First. Casselton, First. Casselton, CassCounty. Church's Farry First	R. C. Kittle	G. S. Newberry S. V. Weiser	291, 147	40,675	50, 203
9	Casselton, CassCounty	N M Young	J. L. Gunkel H. C. Hansen	259,856	25, 000	2,056
10 11	Church's Ferry, First Cooperstown, First Courtenay, First	R. C. Cooper	N. A. Patterson	94, 498 272, 781 110, 593	25,700 12,500 6,500	8,800 12,622
12	Courtenay, First	R. C. Cooper C. H. Ross	Loran Nichols	110, 593	6,500	12,622 7,767
13	Crary, First	J. H. Smith	l O. C. Sagmoen.	1 98.016	25 XI6	3 3151
14	Crystal, First	A. F. Appleton H. E. Baird	L. M. Gilbert. F. H. Routier.	94,658	26, 127	26, 146
15 16	Crary, First	C. M. Fisher	Blanding Fisher	191,669	26, 127 52, 000 13, 250	1
17	Dickinson, First	A. Hilliard F. D. Hevener	R. H. Johnson	837,611	50,000	114,673
18 19	Dickinson, First Dickinson, Dakota Dickinson, Merchants	A. H. Arnett	D. D. Moss Wilson Ever	837,611 247,373 177,432	50,000 77,458 51,008	114, 673 15, 328 33, 404
20	Drake, First. Drayton, First. Edgeley, First. Edmore, First. Egeland, First.	A. H. Buelow	Wilson Eyer	1 50 650	6 566	6 5491
21	Drayton, First	H. W. Wallace Wm. T. Martin	Geo. A. McCrea	168, 150 199, 451 142, 586	25, 800 12, 000 6, 250	9, 876 26, 748 18, 261 7, 223
22 23	Edgeley, First	Wm. T. Martin David H. Beecher	A. J. Kesler	199, 451	12,000	26,748
23	Egeland First	F. D. Weck	Chas. C. Honey Geo. T. Elsbury		12,800	
24 25	Ellendale, First	F. D. Weck F. B. Gannon	B. R. Crabtree A. S. French Clint W. Blackman	323,631	25,000	30,813 4,300 12,457
26 27	Ellendale, First Ellendale, Farmers	F. L. Walker D. C. Steele	A. S. French	5,660 97,029	25,000 6,327	4,300
27	Fairmount, First	L. B. Hanna	Unit W. Blackman	97,029	7, 100 306, 000	12, 457 168, 352
28 29	Fargo, First	Martin Hector	F. A. Irish	1,806,206 201,922	104, 245	
30 31	Fargo, Fargo Fargo, Merchants Fessenden, First	N. A. Lewis H. Thorson	S. S. Lyon	201, 922 618, 759 176, 282	114,000	63,878
31	Fessenden, First	H. Thorson	S. S. Lyon G. L. Hope C. E. Batcheller	176, 282	25.569	45, 639 63, 878 18, 421 12, 224 7, 037 18, 210 15, 340
32 33	ressenden, First. Fingal, First Finley, First Forman, First Gen Ullin, First Goodrich, First Grafton, First Grafton, Grafton. Grand Forks, First Grand Forks, Union. Hampden, First	L. A. Batcheller	Elmer E. Taisey	97,803 15,769 89,070 115,863	26,066 6,562	7.037
34	Forman, First	C. L. Grandin F. H. Mitchell	R. L. Himebaugh	89,070	6,562 7,726	18, 217
35 i	Glen Ullin, First	P. B. Wickham	l Chas. Waechter	115, 863	6,508	15,340
36 37	Grafton First	R. W. Akin. W. C. Leistikow	Herman G. Perske.		20,675 50,750	
38	Grafton, Grafton	Frederic R. Fulton.	D. C. Moore	262,968	50,750 51,000	36,851
39	Grand Forks, First	J. Walker Smith	John L. Cashell D. C. Moore S. S. Titus	I 426. 183	100,000	• • • • • • • • • •
40	Grand Forks, Union	David H. Beecher	Sidney Clarke	506, 189	1 25.000	43, 166
41 42	Hampden, First Hankinson, First	C. D. Lord W. L. Carter	E. L. Kinney	80,833 103,948	10,000 17,500	10,399 8,766
43	Hankinson, Citizens Hannaford, First	E. Hunger	Sidney Clarke. E. R. Swarthout. E. L. Kinney. F. O. Hunger.	132, 460	7 640	1 7.9671
44	Hannaford, First	A. H. Berg	1 U. E. Thoreson	96, 233 187, 876 223, 940	25, 468 25, 768 10, 500	10, 412
45 46	Harvey, First Hatton, First	R. W. Akin. M. F. Hegge	Aug. Peterson A. Hanson	187,876	25,768	18,822 6,400
47	Hatton, Farmers and	M. L. Elken	O. Eielson	110,604	6,531	14,895
	Merchants.		1	1 ′		
48	Hettinger, First	C. E. Batcheller E. Y. Sarles	A. G. Newman W. A. Larson	65, 421	25, 856 12, 500	30, 061 29, 223
49 50	Hettinger, First Hillsboro, First Hillsboro, Hillsboro	J. H. Hanson	Ole Arnegard	345.725	40,000	36, 616
51	Hope, First	J. D. Brown	.  M. B. Cassell	284, 015	1 50.726	4 23, 153
52	Hope, First	John E. Lasham	Geo. A. Warner	194, 555 99, 253	51, 133 10, 450	13,847 7,175
53 54	Hunter, First Jamestown, Citizens	J. H. Gale J. J. Nierling	C. R. Hodge	179, 543	25, 435	7,175 8,950
55	Jamestown, James River.	W.B.S. Trimble	A. B. De Nault	569, 502	25,000	
56	Kenmare, First Kenmare, Kenmare	Charles J. Weiser	David Clark, jr H. P. Thronson	159,760 137,753	6,500	22,954
57 58	Kennare, Kenmare Kensal, First	J. N. Fox C. H. Ross	Lilenn Barrar	67, 400	16,250 6,500	H 6 381
59	Kramer, First. Lakota, National	H. Thorson	G. E. Broughton. R. J. Drake	91, 058 111, 694	6, 500 6, 703 25, 000	14, 492
60	Lakota, National	H. Thorson H. E. Baird David Lloyd	R. J. Drake	111,694	25,000	14, 492 5, 482 17, 700
61 62	LaMoure, First	P C Donovar	Paul Adams O. E. Thompson	. 187, 430 219, 435	25, 010 25, 000	17,700 33,030
63	Langdon, First Langdon, C a v a l i e r County.	P. C. Donovan W. J. Mooney	John Sheehan	175, 217		14,662
64 65	Lansford, First	John S. Tucker	C. A. Adams	111,888	6,500	4,651
66	Leeds, First	C. H. Ross	I. L. Knudson	73, 455	21, 894 25, 500 12, 500	6,312 9,739
67	Larimore, National Leeds, First Lidgerwood, First Lidgerwood, Lidgerwood Lisbon, First	E. A. Movius	J. H. Movius	263, 678 132, 261	12, 500	9,739 20,486
68	Lidgerwood, Lidgerwood	M. Lynch	J. M. Mathews	132, 261	10,400	13,907
69 70	Lisbon, First Litchville, First	L. C. Bordwell	A. P. Janson	.] 390, 107 .] 118, 353	50,000 25,919	20,883 8,796
. •					,	-,,,,,

#### NORTH DAKOTA—Continued.

Ì	Resou	irces.		Liabilities.							
i	Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits,	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	liabilities.	
	\$14, 111 9, 547 31, 615 32, 980 22, 348 10, 229 7, 720 46, 282 66, 654 32, 253 12, 641 5, 859 10, 176 17, 308 32, 986 32, 986 32, 821	\$8, 125 6, 343 2, 075 22, 937 15, 223 5, 931 14, 309 28, 536 21, 033 8, 041 17, 884 4, 290 4, 781 7, 165 37, 131 19, 389	133, 680 271, 016 456, 843 374, 599 169, 292 328, 442 135, 010 142, 104 171, 404 578, 245	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 35,000 25,000	5,000 20,000 35,000 31,000 5,000 15,000 25,5000 5,000 12,5000 10,000 3,000	556 1,719 1,925 142 189 5,795 285 431 439 2,172 78 1,556	7,000 6,500 25,000 24,300 35,000 25,000 12,500 6,200 25,000 50,000	\$118,862 85,286 128,481 269,520 202,991 80,357 170,924 353,394 290,174 113,861 253,005 81,638 75,026 86,843 362,354 210,235		\$4,186 5,036 1,411 67 134 20,000 18,160 9,625 15,000 7,000 30,000 70,892 2,364	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16
	279, 004 24, 827 45, 281 23, 889 31, 138 50, 581 11, 228 5, 752 64, 254 11, 785 16, 586 397, 737 42, 034 83, 973 22, 376 22, 877 22, 887 42, 596 44, 820 122, 342 73, 182 2, 037 16, 343 28, 541 4, 960 28, 860 68, 186 68, 186 68, 186	7, 123 36, 478 42, 415 15, 581 4, 726 16, 429 3, 005 10, 069 4, 836 26, 438 33, 158 44, 150 1, 988 8, 768 10, 515 6, 044 10, 868 17, 534	376, 920 321, 997 98, 505 250, 225 305, 434 186, 919 110, 245 475, 093 29, 870 430, 327 923, 025 29, 815, 997 430, 327 923, 025 259, 415 150, 868 196, 787 129, 401 170, 156 106, 364 434, 103 428, 798 692, 253 691, 687 105, 267 1155, 325 187, 123 143, 117 272, 194	50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 100,000 25,000	30, 0000 5, 0000 10, 0000 10, 0000 25, 0000 25, 0000 10, 0000 35, 0000 35, 0000 35, 0000 10, 000	8, 897 8, 996 2, 250 2, 301 43 7, 973 5 24, 141 8, 566 10, 643 561 2, 662 6, 650 723 471	50, 000 50, 000 49, 100 12, 000 6, 250 11, 900 200, 000 100, 000 25, 000 6, 250 25, 000 6, 250 20, 000 6, 250 50, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25	1, 1996, 4744, 718 202, 696 198, 5909 198, 5909 198, 5909 192, 976 192, 976 192, 976 193, 696 193, 795 1, 557, 997 269, 191 649, 303, 795 184, 309 193, 772 184, 309 194, 372 185, 737 186, 134 196, 140 195, 768 102, 525 143, 628 198, 511 285, 200 107, 004	\$24,999 90,785 1,000 1,000	22, 445 10, 330 7, 311 11, 417 15, 000 10, 009 5, 128 634, 074 42, 695 29, 156 13, 995 671 13, 938 30, 000 25, 000 80, 390 112, 345 10, 000	17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 44 45 46 46 47
	24, 942 41, 328 56, 760 23, 043 15, 752 33, 346 18, 203 75, 447	20, 535 25, 876 19, 902 10, 299 7, 408 12, 302	465, 043 504, 977 400, 839 285, 586	50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 30,000	10,000 10,000 10,000 10,000 3,000 4,000	6,825 4,340 399 1,029	12,500 40,000 50,000 10,000 25,000	387, 056 398, 155 270, 044 175, 187 102, 275 140, 866 528, 558		16, 455 10, 828 24, 500 14, 971	50 51 52 53 54 55
	18,740 23,581 4,409 16,892 9,917 22,244 11,754 22,555	15, 997 14, 143 5, 708 5, 056 9, 661 13, 252 15, 630	223, 951 218, 466 90, 398 134, 201 161, 758 265, 636 304, 849	$egin{array}{cccc} 25,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 25,000 \\ 25,000 \\ \end{array}$	25,000 3,000 2,000 5,000 8,000 10,000	239 1,982 2,062 12,215 684	16, 250 6, 500 6, 500 25, 000 25, 000 25, 950	176, 934 147, 176 48, 919 98, 640 94, 543 206, 955 209, 820 184, 328		3, 553 4, 806 5, 000 10, 029 15, 041	56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63
	5, 561 9, 320 4, 187 45, 112 17, 269 69, 851 19, 006	3, 313 6, 489 14, 619 9, 500 35, 624	131, 684 114, 294 110, 601 356, 395 183, 342	25,000	3,000	688 348 401 824	6,500 21,500 25,000 12,000 10,000 49,100 25,000	97, 185 61, 606 55, 253 255, 405 114, 878 452, 544 119, 450		2,500 3,000 29,255 17,063	64 65 66 67 68 69 70

## NORTH DAKOTA—Continued.

CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

_			1:	F	Resources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
123456789 10112134 11567189 101122223445627289 101121344456478 101222234456333334 10122234445647849 1012223447849 1012223447849 1012223447849 1012223447849 101222347849 10122347849 101222347849 101222347849 101222347849 101222347849 10122347849 101222347849 10	McClusky, First McHenry, First McHenry, First Maddock, First Mandan, First Marion, First Marion, First Maryville, First Milnor, First Milnor, First Milnor, First Milnor, First Milnor, First Milnor, First Minot, Second Minot, Union Mohall, First Mott, First Munich, First Munich, First New Rockford, First Now Rockford, First Nome, First Northwood, First Oakes, Oakes Omemee, First Ookes, First Overly, First Page, First Page, First Rock Lake, First Rock Lake, First Rola, First Rola, First Rola, First Rola, First Stanborn, First Sharon, First Sharon, First Sharon, First Shedon, First Stankweather, First Towner, First Walley City, American Wahpeton, National Wahalla, First Williston, First Williston, First Williston, Citizens Willow City, First Williston, Citizens Willow City, First Williston, Citizens Willow City, First Williston, Citizens Willow City, First Williston, First	J. A. Beck H. A. Barnes E. L. Yager H. R. Lyon B. W. Schouweiler J. E. Phelan K. G. Springer H. H. Berg F. W. Vail W. W. McQueen C. H. Davidson, jr. Joseph Roach E. S. Pearson H. N. Peck R. E. Trousdale David H. Beecher T. L. Beiseker Ernest Bacon Albert Johnson W. B Landt T. F. Marshall H. S. Nichols D. McKinnon John Trotter Geo. Sunberg L. B. Hanna David H. Beecher G. A. White F. L. Thompson C. C. Dinehart W. N. Steele Aug. Peterson E. T. Thompson J. L. Wetherill Alexander Curry Ed. Pierce H. Peoples T. L. Beiseker H. E. Baird J. F. Robinson J. L. Mathews R. P. Sherman D. N. Tallman Wm. Lierboe Herman Winterer A. H. Gray F. E. Kenaston Wesley Patterson C. W. Andrews Geo. L. Robinson R. H. Murphy F. E. Kenaston Wesley Patterson C. W. Andrews Geo. L. Robinson R. H. Murphy C. H. Davidson, jr H. C. McCartney F. M. Rich Geo. Sunberg A. L. Ober	E. B. Robertson G. P. Cross. G. O. Haugen Jos. P. Hess. Wesley C.McDowell W. W. Scott Geo. O. Stonner A. W. Eastman H. J. Edman H. G. Halverson C. F. Pierson B. J. La Due H. H. Steel E. H. Trousdale Usher L. Burdick Harry C. Sexton Chas, F. Kellogg Theo. Torbinson Thos. Ford J. E. Bunday Hans Lee A. R. Batie T. L. Tillisch Otis C. Thompson I. J. Brusegaard Karl J. Farup P. M. Paulson Cal. A. Lapham Marion Edwards Robert Fraser C. H. Christiansen H. L. Barnes Louis Malm M. C. Duea Jas. K. Banks S. G. Severtson B. W. Taylor T. J. Dougherty F. D. Jones J. M. Haynes S. F. Sherman J. N. Kuhl R. T. Lierboe John Tracy James Grady J. P. Reeder W. L. Carter J. G. Webster Frank E. Funk J. M. Messner R. D. Sutherland W. S. Davidson R. E. McCain J. S. Odland H. M. Stroud H. M. Stroud	\$58, 270 49, 121 65, 283 710, 098 91, 240 59, 933 69, 777 127, 580 84, 320 140, 464 591, 112 226, 013 121, 825 75, 706 150, 713 17, 888 175, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 185, 829 244, 228 268, 132 270, 49, 155 297, 739 288, 177 177, 334 80, 005 184, 587 77, 710 130, 747 206, 743 110, 526 176, 957 96, 097	\$7, 345 6, 464 10, 375 12, 500 6, 580 6, 586 12, 600 25, 700 100, 000 25, 625 6, 346 6, 727 10, 400 20, 400 20, 366 6, 450 25, 740 12, 500 6, 469 25, 740 12, 500 10, 500 10,	
57 58	Wimbledon, Merchants. Wyndmere, First	R. Clendening Donald Wright	J. J. Feckler J. McGann	115, 243 75, 746	10,000 17,372	10,060 15,829

#### OHIO.

60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67	Ada, First	John G. Ickis. O. C. Barber C. G. Bruner N. C. Stone W. M. Reed J. J. Beasley J. H. Campbell M. M. Smith	B. M. Hastings F. H. Adams. L. D. Brown. Harry Williams. A. L. Atkinson. W. P. Smith. A. L. Comstock C. C. Taylor.	95,187 1,607,951 2,261,626 835,876 308,039 102,610 51,313 175,795	25, 176 200, 000 350, 000 211, 000 26, 931 25, 975 10, 375 12, 500	261, 472 53, 453 54, 860 6, 900 8, 730 102, 734
--	------------	---	--	--	---	--

#### NORTH DAKOTA—Continued.

Resor	ırces.				]	Liabilities	•			
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$25, 105 4, 558	\$3,852 4,593	\$99, 406 75, 930	\$25,000 25,000	\$300 900	\$177	\$7,000 6,250	\$62,164		\$4,767 6,000 14,000 128,290 13,000 18,715 7,855	1
3,912	4,541	101.538	1 25,000	750	4	10.000	52,084		14,000	1
210, 706	45,663	1,032,115	50,000	50.000	Q 049	12 500	782, 383		128, 290	1
15,172 10,157	4,360 8,031	120, 582 89, 039	25,000 25,000	2,500	2, 459 1, 575 4, 399	6,250 6,250	73,873 53 714	<b>-</b>	13,000	1
43,785	10 940	969 011	EO OOO	10,000	4.399	12, 500	267, 397		18,715	!
11, 571	3, 653 15, 740 6, 321 8, 203 30, 756	303, 011 100, 431 191, 238 121, 839 208, 286 367, 996 927, 410	25,000	2,000	1 60	[-6.250]	59, 267		7,855	
26, 344	15,740	191, 238	30,000	6,000	2,610	10,000	142,628	· •		
11,493 $25,272$	6, 321 8, 203	121,839 208 286	25,000 25,000	5,000	4,930	5,750 25,000	133 357		15 000	1
34.596	30,756	367, 996	50,000	4,000		1 25,000	216, 625		69,680	1
112, 221	72, 347	927, 410	50,000	35,000	(11,310	48,600	662, 823	\$49,999	72,371	1
11, 218 37, 454	5,779 3,818		25,000 25,000	3, 125	313 117	25,000	124, 204		ļ. <b></b> .	1
13,002	4, 417	189,075	25,000 25,000	3,000		6,500	128, 275		26,300	li
15, 619	7, 927 9, 256	100 170	25,000	5,000		10,000	66, 170			1
20, 408	9,256	178, 883 118, 090 232, 356 352, 291 239, 962	25,000 25,000	1,000	34 17	20,000 20,000	132,849		\	
10, 997 14, 821	17 332	232 356	25,000	5.000			196.106			2
38,045	4,699 17,332 17,939 10,282	352,291	25,000 25,000	6,000	3, 188	6,250 25,000	288, 865		4,238	2
21,089	10, 282	<b>239</b> , 962	25,000	1 - 2.000	l .	i 25 naa	186, 530	<b>.</b>	1,432	2
19,548 8,639	6,907 7,152	136, 680 136, 005	25,000 25,000	5,000	2,002	7,000 6,250	87,680 90,826			2
4,014	4,546	99,549	25,000	3,200 1,050	2,002 1,729 366 3,620	6,250	66,883			2
48,091	10,639	275, 556	25,000	7,500	3,620	25,000	214, 433		3	2
37, 234 129, 193	21, 121	425, 443	50,000 25,000	30,000 5,000	4,591	12,500	320,387		7,965	2
6,974	15, 942 2, 620 4, 364	425, 443 286, 021 77, 684 161, 251 195, 153 113, 425 148, 377	25 000	1 500	190	6,200	44, 864			2
3, 455	4,364	161,251	25,000 25,000	5,000	229	12,500	108,524		10,000	3
9,949	11,054	195, 153	25,000	10,000 1,000	229 7, 422 2, 079	6,200 12,500 12,500 17,000	140, 231	<b></b>		3
20,308 11,894	3,915 6,594	113,425	25,000 25,000	9 000	2,079	25,000	90,050	<b>-</b>	5 000	3
12, 160	7, 987	144, 184	25,000	1,500	1,218	9,250	81,006		26,210	3
13, 492	8,844 7,985	160,780	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	1,000	1,218 804	16,500	117, 476		<u></u>	3
27,869 23,806		204, 904	25,000	5,000 4,500	197	25,000 25,000	122,388	•	27,516	3
7,332	6,378	77, 200	25,000		403	6.250	45, 547			3
7,332 7,282 77,360	10,080	138, 917	05,000	= 000	10, 925 907	6,500 24,500	91, 492			3
77,360	13, 141	249,837 198 227	25,000	2 500	907 863	24,500 5,050	198, 430	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	2 642	4
13,657 17,847	11, 162 6, 378 10, 080 13, 141 4, 307 7, 543 4, 830	204, 904, 904, 181, 372, 77, 200, 138, 917, 249, 837, 215, 382, 182, 345, 115, 315, 877, 130, 421, 076, 389, 638	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 35,000	2,500 17,500		5,950 25,000	127,872	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	15, 600 69, 680 72, 371 26, 300 4, 238 1, 432 10, 000 26, 210 27, 516 2, 642 20, 010 9, 905 15, 000 20, 409 29, 569 52, 691 55, 087 4, 500	4
10, 271 9, 280	4, 980	182, 345	35,000	2,000	156	10,000	125, 287		9,905	4
9, 280 62, 164	6, 529 58, 225	115,315 977 120	25,000 100,000	750 50,000	114 8,797	10,000 25,000	64, 451		15,000	4
20, 355	10, 116	421, 076	50,000	25,000	20,838	40,000	255, 676		29, 565	4
40, 408	10, 553		55,000	11,000	4, 952	50,000	208, 995		52,691	4
28, 153	15,087	290, 161	50,000 25,000	10,000	1,515 233	50,000	123, 559	· • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	55,087	4
9,026 86,071	4,004 10,900	104, 485 281, 555	25,000 25,000	7,000	14, 485	6,250 25,000				
6,397	8, 112	128,144	25,000	3,300	1, 295	10,000	88,549			5
18,452 25,332	9,455	195, 111	25,000 50,000		1,800 2,013	25,000 12,500	138,310	40.700	16,560 5,000 7,500 5,000	5
25, 332 9, 499	17,578 8,930	333, 417 157, 695 229, 206	25,000	7,000	1.036	6, 250	133,400	49,789	10,560 5,000	5
10, 481	9, 406	229, 206	25,000 25,000	5,000	341	10,000	181, 365		7,500	5
19,224	8,305 7,784	159,024	25,000	4,000	1,163 4,042	25,000	98,861		5,000	5
16,391 5,783	7,784 $7,528$	159, 478 122, 258	30,000 25,000	3 500	4,042	10,000 15,000	110,400	- <b></b>		5
0,100	1,020	144, 400	20,000	5,300	1	10,000	10,100			"

#### onio.

	<b>\$1</b> 9, 177	<b>\$15, 293</b>			\$20,000	\$2,026	\$9,500				
	41,655	8,805	185, 703	25,000	4,000	2,857	24, 200	129,646			60
	609, 141			200,000	300,000	73,055		2,085,225		\$24,475	
	542,914	235,074	3,651,086	350,000	120,000	29, 249		2,731,623	1,000	119, 216	
	193,021	108,379		100,000	20,000	44,558	100,000	1,117,742	1,000		
	71,967	30,888	492, 685	100,000	20,000	19, 476	25,000	323,657		4,554	64
-	22, 260	7,464	165, 212	25,000	200	202	25,000	72,237			65
	14,399	4,509 $24,977$	89, 326			677	10,000				
	52,894	24,977	368,900		18,000	6,192	12,500	282, 208			67
	31,556	12,878	248, 990	50,000	15,000	5, 206	12,500	166, 284		<b></b>	68
	,	,	•	,	,			•			

### CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

			1	Resources.	
Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
Ashland, First	J. O. Jennings	Jos. Patterson	\$342,654	\$54,820	\$128,330
Ashtabula, Farmers Ashtabula, Marine	H. M. Kunkle E. H. Burrill	E. R. Pierce	521,584 303,411	50,000 29,640	68,894 50,967
Ashtabula, National		E. W. Savage H R. Faulkner	560, 407	25,000	32,353
Athens, First	Henry O'Bleness	D. H. Moore	190,024	25,000	129, 190
Athens, Athens Baltimore, First	W. N. Alderman A. Hansberger	H. D. Henry C. M. Wagner	211,422 105,247	60,886 6,300	92,900 8,51
Barnesville, First	J. M. Lewis	G. E. Bradfield	105,247 504,789	101,000	703,879
Barnesville, National	J. S. Elv	O. P. Norris	341,407	105,973	162, 51
Batavia, First	R. W. C. Gregg E. E. Miller	P. F. Jamieson	161,627 99,638	80,000 13,000	80, 160 25, 70
Beallsville, First Bellaire, First	Geo. W. Yost	Harry Briggs Jas. T. Kelly	647,275	208,000	249,64
Bellaire, Farmers and Merchants.	Jno. Du Bois	R. L. Bowman	286,254	160,511	48,23
Bellefontaine, Bellefon- taine.	Chas. McLaughlin .	Earl M. Smith	272,879	50,000	53,72
Bellefontaine, Peoples	W. W. Riddle Geo. E. Pomeroy	R. B. Keller	456,042 385,546	25,000 40,511	19,500 119,98 76,31
Bellevue, First.  Belmont, Belmont.  Belpre, First.  Bethel, First.	I.I. H. Roscoe	K. B. Keiter L. P. Oehm. J. F. Neff F. A. Van Deren G. G. Bambach E. F. Barnes A. I. McVey Lohn Rivel	480,042; 385,546; 69,765; 43,666; 114,798; 156,277; 111,264; 176,284; 83,617; 360,028; 49,282;	25,800	76,31
Belpre, First	B. L. Van Winkle. W. A. Julian. J. W. Wilkinson. I. M. Statler.	F. A. Van Deren	43,666	25,819	10,19
Bethel, First	W. A. Julian	G. G. Bambach	114,798	16,630 25,000	21,13
Bethesda, First Blanchester, First	I. M. Statler	A. I. McVev	111,264	36, 421	7,06 $20,77$
Bluffton, First	Simon Herr	John Bixel	176,284	25, 487 25, 761	55,88 71,72
Bowerston, First Bowling Green, First	Jas. A. McKean	Bert Mann B. C. Harding	83,617 360,028	$\frac{25,761}{12,500}$	71,72 40,90
Bradford, First	Guy C. Nearing J. E. Deeter	J. A. Crowell		25,678	9,25
Bridgeport, Bridgeport	. J. J. Holloway	F. W. Henderson F. L. Niederaur	932,004 325,052	110,000	125, 14
Bryan, First Bryan, Farmers	Will W. Morrison C. A. Bowersox	Chas. M. Wertz	325,052 433,540	60,000 51,000	90,36 55,06
Bucyrus, First	J. B. Gormly	I.E. G. Beal	158,627	25,000	52,60
Bucyrus, Second	E. Blair	A. G. Stoltz G. B. Fox	422, 901 158, 328	60,373	142,89
Bucyrus, First. Bucyrus, Second. Burton, First. Butler, First. Byesville, First.	C. A. Paine A. J. Solomon	Jno. H. Downing	75,741	$25,942 \\ 6,546$	54,60 28,85
Byesville, First	G. S. Frenner	E. P. Finley G. W. Grissinger	75,741 104,081	7,875 90,000	14, 21
Cadiz, First	W. S. Cessna John E. McPeck	Charles E. Stewart.	361,507 590,652	113 300	23,77 $221,60$
Cadiz, First	E. N. Haverfield	E. L. Ellison	213, 739	113, 300 91, 820	58, 82
Cadiz, Harrison	J. M. Sharon	A. P. Sheriff	811,272	100,000	96,00
Caldwell, Citizens Caldwell, Noble County	O. O. McKee E. J. Hoge	V. E. Harkins W. E. Tipton	182, 397 240, 219	60,800 60,000	35,00 $6,11$
Cambridge, Central	E. W. Mathews	W. S. McCartney	178,908	107,718	132, 6
Cambridge, Guernsey Cambridge, National Bank of Cambridge.	. H. W. Luccock	J. W. Scott C. S. McMahon	64,311	107,718 50,000 63,900	132, 60 52, 74 64, 99
Camden, First	. O. M. Bake	J. E. Randall	210, 269	50, 500	2,00
Canal Dover, First	D. Defenbacher C. F. Baker		332,770 289,368	52, 929 51, 500	61,90 35,50
Canal Dover, Exchange Canfield, Farmers	Alex. Dickson		289, 313	36,750	46,1
Canton, First	. J. J. Sullivan	W. G. Saxton	[2, 270, 741]	207,304	186, 48
Carton, City Cardington, First	. Wm. H. Clark F. P. Hills	H. S. Kaufman W. P. Vaughan		$207,000 \\ 60,522$	258, 3 17, 8
Carey, First	.  Byron Ogg	I. L. Culler	83,659	26,000	8,28
Carthage, First	. C. E. McCammon	E. C. Blair		6,562	22.89
Celina, First	M W Hicks	V E Brokaw	603,799 61,701	50,000 6,546	65, 2 $2, 2$
Centerburg, First. Chardon, First. Chesterhill, First.	A. D. Downing. C. P. Yocum Will L. Finch.	S. S. Smith	278, 455	25,000	172,9
Chesterhill, First	C. P. Yocum	Carl Patterson Avery Markland	124,982 154,036	25,000 16,523	6, 3 $26, 4$
Cheviot, First Chillicothe, First	l Alex, Renick	Samuel M. Veail	569,927	211,172	414, 19
Chillicothe, Central	. F. A. Stacev	E. L. Spetnagel	396,080	100,000	277.1
Chillicothe, Citizens	. G. A. vaugnters	H. E. Honand	1 475 100	100,000 159,240	13,0 54,1
Chillicothe, Ross Count Cincinnati, First	Wm. S. Rowe	T. J. Davis.	18,029,301	2,551,656	3, 512, 9
Cincinnati, Second	. C. H. Davis.	. G. W. Williams	5,697,230	1,240,625	3,512,9 1,197,6
Cincinnati, First. Cincinnati, Second. Cincinnati, Fourth. Cincinnati, Fith-third. Cincinnati, Atlas. Cincinnati, Citizens. Cincinnati, Garman	Chas. E. Wilson	Monte J. Goble	18,029,301 5,697,230 2,284,866 11,919,234 1,715,154	1,240,625 722,447 2,895,761 213,580	618, 6 2, 496, 6
Cincinnati, Atlas	Geo. Guckenberger.	. Wm. Guckenberger	1,715,154	213, 580	2, 496, 6 1, 565, 3 1, 611, 5
Cincinnati, Citizens	B. S. Cunningham	. I. M. Richardson	. 0,110,020	1 1,000,000	1,611,5
Cincinnati, German Cincinnati, Market	Julius Fleischmann	Louis G. Pochat	. 3, 201, 117	406,500	1,187,5 527,5
Cincinnati, Merchants.	M. E. Ingalls	W. P. Stamm G. G. Stouch	4, 545, 053	626,800	1,616,1
Circleville, First	. B, F, Benford	. G. G. Stouch	.  338,715	130,000	112,

Resor	irces.				I	iabilities.				Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.		Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.		States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$222,866 50,543 101,461 250,514 66,407 36,735 17,403 105,227 79,144 37,400 21,612 227,796 68,827	27, 265 36, 666 40, 493 18, 338 16, 232	718,286 522,145 908,768 428,959 418,175 146,626 1,508,895 726,972 371,894	\$100,000 150,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 100,000 100,000 25,000 25,000 200,000	83,000 50,000	21, 184 25, 406 2, 025 664 4, 094 890 2, 786	24, 200 25, 000 7, 500 60, 000 6, 300 100, 000 98, 400	\$590, 116 348, 472 356, 485 633, 580 274, 351 215, 052 111, 762 1, 209, 867 460, 058 189, 108 117, 569 868, 419 274, 951	\$24,999 1,000 1,000	\$512 12, 195 16, 460 79, 004 26, 702 30, 100 10, 934 16, 624 392 12, 001 83, 826	2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9
56,248	36, 500	,		l '	1 1	1				14
47,871 69,944 15,149 19,956 17,109 37,955 23,821 40,687 20,276 25,984 11,009 243,354 77,172 183,690 28,466 34,627 40,559 29,894 59,861 29,727 1113,767	37, 932 8, 898 11, 850 10, 923 13, 216 10, 919 22, 944 42, 000 38, 012 15, 525 50, 988 13, 946 29, 974 23, 420 90, 916 19, 390	653, 920 195, 929 103, 053 176, 496 238, 147 203, 207 311, 557 212, 296 462, 356 98, 893 1, 471, 242 594, 589 761, 305 280, 218 754, 766 287, 445 161, 634 558, 563 1, 046, 195 497, 540	50, 000 25, 000 100, 000 60, 000 50, 000 100, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 120, 000 50, 000	15,000 2,900 1,500 5,500 6,000 8,423 3,117 10,000 20,500 20,000 40,000 4,000 1,950 26,000 40,000	1, 834 1, 553 1, 871 1, 561 239 17, 892 1, 181 3, 182 10, 446 2, 637 4, 565 15, 305 9, 089 1, 978	40,000 24,200 16,000 34,100 25,000 25,000 97,700 49,150 25,000 60,000 25,000 60,000 11,900 25,000 61,000 10,7,500 49,100	426, 385 535, 288 536, 288 51, 819 128, 162 198, 269 111, 238 223, 134 159, 179 353, 282 48, 654 1, 207, 737 446, 057 521, 839 228, 882 116, 108 139, 675 303, 929 763, 573 348, 962	1,000	30, 604 2, 991 6, 038 24 30, 000 35, 614 3, 913 36, 350 88, 924 500, 320 11, 902 4, 829 6, 184 47, 500	15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36
90, 251 27, 800 86, 000 59, 477 14, 757 166, 081	33,740 35,454	340, 621 426, 072 514, 166 202, 503 742, 024	100,000 60,000 60,000 100,000 50,000 100,000	1 56 OHO	31,690 1,461	59,100 60,000 98,400 49,200	188, 483 232, 975 260, 526 88, 738	1,000	5, 195 2, 550 3, 104	38 39 40 41
24, 486 107, 345 107, 345 22, 918 33, 778 391, 494 14, 351 55, 415 21, 733 77, 922 26, 879 57, 290 39, 822 34, 565 175, 476 179, 548 89, 985 1, 560, 216 804, 002 3, 098, 768 1, 247, 122 1, 426, 972 1, 302, 723 891, 994 2, 001, 777 79, 918	15, 161 169, 903 112, 774 10, 442 9, 016 13, 676 41, 891 43, 13, 977 48, 655 48, 655 48, 655 43, 833 4, 056 43, 833 52, 447, 488 43, 161, 406 43, 161, 476 466, 191 817, 477, 478 486, 538	298, 052 576, 068 416, 697 421, 166 3, 225, 927 262, 474 182, 376 155, 961 838, 862 101, 699 562, 990 207, 055 244, 683 1, 419, 422 1, 008, 826 690, 215 918, 350 30, 776, 476 10, 307, 676 4, 730, 522 22, 026, 558 5, 207, 422 12, 324, 513 6, 933, 393	50,000 50,000 50,000 200,000 240,000 60,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 150,000 150,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 2,700,000	15,000 25,000 10,000 20,000 20,000 20,000 20,000 20,000 33,000 11,000 150,000 100,000 1,000,000 1,000,000 1,000,000	1, 078 1, 5368 13, 6669 2, 179 39, 806 37, 385 403 2, 103	49, 300 50, 000 48, 800 196, 400 199, 000 60, 000 24, 800 24, 800 24, 300 25, 000 100, 000 15, 700 100, 000 2, 320, 500 24, 300 24, 300 25, 000 100, 000 20, 20, 20, 20, 20, 20, 20, 20, 20, 20,	191, 674 443, 5323 276, 799 323, 987 2, 370, 906 1, 397, 830 1, 397, 830 1, 20, 757 129, 122, 504 68, 722 455, 197 141, 986 201, 110 801, 582 448, 844 447, 900 10, 152, 834 33, 599, 430 1, 159, 377 7, 489, 693 3, 159, 77 4, 881, 822 4, 83, 321, 782 4, 881, 822	1,000 1,000 1,000 25,006 179,919 245,023 200,000 189,012 200,000 1,000 200,000 1,000	24,737  15,000 2,442  217,816 182,081 1,254  13,668  171,652 197,977 5,573 13,624 11,330,321 3,201,914 1,567,848 17,704,961 483,766 2,430,384 2,038,494 623,416 2,757,661 4,932	43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 53 54 55 56 60 62 63 64 66 67 88 89 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

_				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6	Circleville, Second	S. T. Ruggles	G. A. Schleyer C. G. Schultze Julius Steiger. Clinton Madden C. E. Farnsworth G. S. Russell	\$651,229 476,346 216,601 62,024 19,850,454 9,582,814	\$57,200 25,000 35,943 25,900 1,675,000 1,240,500	\$41,699 12,267 67,609 7,300 2,705,437 1,659,328
7 8 9	Cleveland, Central Cleveland, Ceveland Cleveland, National City.	J. J. Sullivan F. W. Wardwell John F. Whitelaw	L. J. Cameron T. W. Hill E. R. Date	1,974,721 1,262,425	1,009,000 520,000 150,000	62,944 219,563 157,150
10	Cleveland, National Commercial.	Wm. G. Mather	L. A. Murfey	5,403,337	885,000	592, 472
11	Cleveland, Union	Geo. H. Worthing-	G. A. Coulton	9,263,390	855,916	860,725
12	Cleves, Hamilton County.	Morgan Wamsley	C. W. Harlan		26,000	
13 14 15 16 17 18	Columbiana, First. Columbiana, First. Columbus, Central. Columbus, City. Columbus, Commercial. Columbus, Deshler Columbus, Hayden-Clinton.	J. V. Stewart. Julius F. Stone. Foster Copeland. W. F. Hoffman Jno. G. Deshler F. W. Prentiss.	Eugene Ledogar Howard C. Park J. J. Jennings G. A. Archer. C. J. Hardy W. P. Little.	76,095 718,258 1,303,278 2,282,722 1,213,573 1,949,912	21,266 203,468 110,108 301,000 401,920 600,000	47,015 116,750 140,943 88,214 43,438 379,881
19	Columbus, Huntington.	P. W. Huntington.	Theo. S. Hunting-	1,276,604	400,000	73,395
20	Columbus, National Bank of Commerce.	J. C. Campbell	P. L. Schneider	895, 456	51,000	20,552
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51 51	Bank of Commerce. Columbus, New First. Columbus, Ohio Columbus, Union. Convoy, First. Coolville, Coolville. Cortland, First. Coshocton, Commercial. Coshocton, Coshocton. Covington, Citizens. Crestline, First. Dayton, First. Dayton, First. Dayton, Fourth. Dayton, Fourth. Dayton, Dayton. Dayton, Merchants. Dayton, Merchants. Dayton, Winters. Defiance, First. Defiance, First. Delaware, First. Delaware, First. Delaware, Delaware. Delphos, National. Delta, Farmers. Dennison, Dennison. Dillonville, First. Dresden, Dresden Dunkirk, Woodruff. East Liverpool, Citizens East Liverpool, First. East Liverpool, Potters. East Liverpool, Potters.	Edward Squire. C. P. Harley. J. D. Vandeman. V. T. Hills. Alex Shank. C. P. Grisier. Maurice Moody. H. N. Hammond. W. C. Copeland. S. A. Hagerman. Lohn Weedfuff. sr	Paul A. De Long L. F. Kiesewetter. E. J. Vaughan E. M. Leslie. J. E. Balley J. E. Kennedy R. B. Caldwell. T. L. Montgomery A. W. Landis F. P. Hayes. T. C. Hunsicker. Chas. Rench W. F. Hockett. W. B. Gebhart R. S. Wilcock. Chas. W. Slagle. J. Schumacher F. A. Punkhouser. Virgil Squire. Fred S. Stever G. W. Powers. E. I. Pollock C. D. Hunt W. C. Hoch Edwin D. Moody W. M. Cattell John Horning. Chas. L. Fulks Irvin Woodruff T. H. Fisher. W. H. Blythe.	004, 839 408, 093 91, 030 138, 518 158, 923 1, 458, 949 1, 423, 764 1, 934, 414 1, 005, 755 790, 275 473, 677 1, 259, 138 479, 306 332, 311 238, 637 437, 378 346, 422 237, 223 274, 118 118, 710 52, 321 71, 803 99, 884 586, 020 99, 5235	25, 000 19, 300 26, 300 151, 155 100, 000 25, 600 26, 200 100, 000 120, 000 204, 400 204, 000 10, 000 110, 231 101, 000 25, 300 25, 300 25, 300 25, 300 25, 300 25, 300 25, 300 26, 600 25, 984 206, 400	12, 580 48, 958 29, 428 120, 100 233, 660 22, 284 162, 777 54, 610 190, 000 89, 020 118, 358 293, 510 128, 298 164, 000 8, 979 65, 237 101, 763 32, 304 118, 374 118, 374 191, 783 191, 7
51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65	East Liverpool, Ctazens East Palestine, First. Eaton, Eaton. Eaton, Preble County. Elmore, First. Elmwood Place, First. Elyria, National. Findlay, First. Findlay, American Findlay, American Findlay, Buckeye. Forest, First. Fostoria, First. Fostoria, Union. Franklin, Franklin.	S. SWISNEY J. W. Acton Louis Frese Alfred Hess Geo. H. Ely James C. Donnell H. F. Burket W. W. Edwards W. T. Georghill	J. H. Musseiman. A. J. Hiestand. H. W. Nieman. A. L. Pope. E. E. Williams. George P. Jones. L. W. Eoff. Ralph W. Moore. W. F. Popest	277, 830 277, 830 338, 059 344, 210 217, 477 311, 420 1, 317, 436 406, 564 545, 274 1, 051, 025	25, 800 55, 771 51, 000 10, 000 51, 437 250, 000 40, 000 145, 947 101, 000 50, 000	78, 760 25, 118 28, 446 202, 534 44, 043 106, 842 83, 267 506, 038 87, 050 41, 952 124, 743 25, 020

Due from cash and other cash and other cash and other cash and other cash and other cash and cash and other cash and cash and other cash and cash	Resor	urces.				L	iabilities.				Γ
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	banks, ex- change, and other cash		resources and	Capital.	Surplus.	vided		ual	States	banks and all other	
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	51,403	\$37,620 34,599 18,981	\$872,352 599,615 391,806	\$125,000 100,000 40,000	\$50,000 32,000 16,500	\$23,151 7,785 2,820	\$56,200 25,000 35,000	\$602,863 379,619 297,486	\$1,000	\$14,135 55,211	1 2 3
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	6,689,623 3,874,287	3,503,154 2,526,090	34, 423, 668 18, 883, 019	2,500,000 2,000,000	1,000,000 1,000,000	223,130 629,805	1,494,000 1,092,400	11,500,907 9,494,192	100,000 151,038	17,605,631 4,515,585	5
3,703,721     1,464,740     16,148,492     1,600,000     400,000     525,612     774,197     6,048,222     1,000     6,799,462     11       18,232     11,285     176,087     25,000     150     3,457     25,000     122,482     12       43,307     10,163     197,846     45,000     2,080     29,000     130,760     13       138,007     138,440     1,314,923     200,000     20,000     2,125     200,000     705,547     187,251       253,348     178,446     1,986,123     300,000     90,000     9,326     99,000     1,378,367     1,000     108,430       762,503     247,878     3,682,317     300,000     200,000     38,165     300,000     1,920,611     1,000     922,541       376,981     258,503     2,294,415     300,000     100,000     76,194     296,300     1,399,348     91,927     30,646     17       795,500     293,735     4,019,088     500,000     200,000     86,433     493,700     2,378,688     40,000     320,266     18       486,078     195,514     2,431,591     400,000     55,000     18,232     394,397     1,135,920     428,042     19	1,337,031 775,737 480,353	678,548 124,620 149,591	10,371,432 3,614,641 2,199,519	1,000,000 500,000 250,000	500,000 100,000 300,000	219, 131 3, 093 36, 964	1,000,000 492,000 145,800	3,431,299 1,595,860 877,530	1,000	4,220,005 923,688 589,224	7 8 9
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1,543,443	720,400	9,144,652	1,500,000	750,000	161,432	1 '		f .		1
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	3,703,721	1,464,740	16,148,492	1,600,000	400,000	525, 612	774, 197	6,048,222	1,000	6,799,462	11
486.078 195.514 2.431.591 400.000 55.000 18.232 394.397 1.135.920 428.042 19	18,232	11,285			150	, ,		122,482			12
486.078 195.514 2.431.591 400.000 55.000 18.232 394.397 1.135.920 428.042 19	43,307	10,163	197,846	45,000	20,000	2,086	20,000	130,760		107 051	13
486.078 195.514 2.431.591 400.000 55.000 18.232 394.397 1.135.920 428.042 19	253,348	178, 446	1,986,123	300,000	90,000	9,326	99,000	1,378,367	1,000	108, 430	15
486.078 195.514 2.431.591 400.000 55.000 18.232 394.397 1.135.920 428.042 19	762, 503 376, 981	247,878 258,503	3,682,317 $2,294,415$	300,000 300,000	100,000	38,165 76,194	300,000 296,300	1,920,611 1,399,348	1,000 $91,927$	922,541 30,646	16 17
486,078   195,514   2,431,591   400,000   55,000   18,232   394,397   1,135,920     428,042   19	795, 560	293, 735	4,019,088	500,000	200,000	86, 433	493,700	2,378,689	40,000	320, 266	18
244, 282	1 '	1				,	394,397	1,135,920	<b></b>	428,042	19
564, 320  474, 800  4,799, 582  500, 000  100, 000  144, 944  491, 100  3,972, 642  1,000  1,631, 447  21  2369  529, 694  5,851, 348  400,000  300,000  55,005  394, 900  3,872, 642  1,002  1,442, 439  23  248, 48, 594  12, 259  245, 646  25,000  1,500  1,113  25,000  132,500  13						,	49,300	899,879	<b>-</b>	123,569	20
\$80,831   \$32,645   \$4,122,691   \$750,000   \$105,000   \$12,610   \$98,800   \$2,113,842   \$1,042,439   34,8454   \$12,359   \$245,646   \$25,000   \$1,500   \$291,113   \$25,000   \$18,033   \$245,646   \$25,000   \$1,000   \$4,692   \$24,100   \$234,044   \$1,043,341   \$177,783   \$25,000   \$1,000   \$4,692   \$24,100   \$234,044   \$1,000   \$13,993   \$1,678   \$26,975,20   \$58,992   \$1,092,100   \$100,000   \$22,000   \$6,071   \$93,400   \$162,254   \$1,000   \$17,659   \$28,122,256   \$9,150   \$100,660   \$25,000   \$0,000   \$2,800   \$1,207   \$25,000   \$166,297   \$346   \$29,500   \$26,059   \$12,523   \$278,315   \$25,000   \$1,000   \$2,800   \$1,207   \$25,000   \$166,297   \$346   \$294,2766   \$144,108   \$2,291,165   \$400,000   \$100,000   \$23,639   \$98,900   \$1,237   \$25,000   \$12,233   \$278,315   \$25,000   \$100,000   \$23,639   \$98,900   \$1,237   \$25,000   \$12,233   \$280,047   \$109,718   \$2,533,199   \$200,000   \$200,000   \$60,396   \$118,000   \$1,798,107   \$156,669   \$34,112,997   \$86,668   \$1,887,878   \$300,000   \$100,000   \$34,531   \$177,157   \$30,743   \$344,723   \$36,484   \$94,279   \$1,927,901   \$500,000   \$20,000   \$34,531   \$177,150   \$30,773   \$314,723   \$360,484   \$94,279   \$1,927,901   \$500,000   \$20,000   \$20,000   \$7,482   \$50,000   \$172,347   \$34,433   \$360,484   \$94,279   \$1,927,901   \$500,000   \$20	564,320 991,386	474,860 529,694	4,799,552 5,851,348	500,000 400,000	100,000 300,000	55 005	491,100 394,900	1,911,063 $3.872.642$	1,000	1,651,447	21 22
28, 382 10, 134 177, 783 25, 000 1, 500 291 19, 000 131, 933 25 23, 009 16, 365 324, 514 50, 000 10, 000 4, 692 24, 100 234, 044 1, 000 53, 381 27 272, 964 68, 914 1, 083, 571 50, 000 50, 000 22, 808 49, 100 893, 004 1, 000 53, 381 27 272, 964 68, 914 1, 083, 571 50, 000 50, 000 22, 808 49, 100 893, 004 1, 000 17, 669 28 12, 586 9, 150 160, 650 25, 000 2, 800 1, 207 25, 000 106, 297 346 29 56, 214 20, 009 428, 518 50, 000 10, 000 2, 760 49, 400 311, 237 5, 121 30 26, 059 12, 523 278, 315 25, 000 8, 000 10 25, 000 22, 205 5, 121 30 2492, 796 132, 234 2, 248, 794 600, 000 200, 000 93, 639 98, 900 1, 214, 545 49, 417, 123 32 289, 047 109, 718 2, 533, 199 200, 000 200, 000 60, 396 118, 000 1, 798, 107 156, 685 34 112, 697 86, 688 1, 387, 878 300, 000 100, 000 34, 631 197, 150 780, 774 314, 723 36 104, 860 73, 216 984, 051 200, 000 40, 000 38, 483 197, 150 780, 774 314, 723 36 88, 833 27, 777 598, 158 100, 000 200, 000 57, 442 50, 000 1, 72, 247 108, 134 38 59, 882 34, 566 769, 721 175, 000 20, 000 50, 000 38, 531 197, 150 107, 234 104, 800 77, 156, 156, 156, 156, 156, 156, 156, 156	530,831	332,645	4, 122, 691	750,000	105,000	12,610	98,800	2,113,842		1,042,439	23
23,009	28,332	12,339 $10,134$	177,783	$\frac{25,000}{25,000}$	1,500	291	19,000	131,993			25
$\begin{array}{c} 272,964 \\ 68,914 \\ 10,083,571 \\ 50,000 \\ 20,000 \\ $				50,000 100,000	10,000 22,000	4,692 6,071	24,100 93,400	234,044 816,254	1.000	1,678 53 381	26 27
12, 50, 50, 50, 50, 50, 50, 50, 50, 50, 50	272,964	68,914	1,083,571	50,000	50,000	22,808	49,100	893,004	1,000	17,659	28
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	56,214		428,518	50,000	10,000	2,760	49,400	311,237		5,121	30
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	26,059 297,486	12,523 144,108	$278,315 \\ 2,291,165$	25,000 400,000	8,000 100,000	110 164.379	25,000 66,300	220, 205 1, 339, 208	199.999	21.279	31
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	492,796	132,234	2,248,794	600,000	200,000	93,639	98,900	1,214,545		41,712	33
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	112,697	86,068	1,387,878	300,000	100,000	58, 483	65,000	788,966		75, 429	35
\$80, 484	211,638 104,860	81,755 $73,216$	1,577,178 $984.051$	200,000 200,000			197,150 197,345	780,774 505,191		314,723 3,505	36
18, 18, 18, 18, 18, 18, 18, 18, 18, 18,	360, 484	94,279	1,927,901	500,000	െ വെ വെ	57,442	50,000	1,072,347	1 000	48,113	38
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	68,833	27,777	598,158	100,000	5,500	6,856	100,000	385,802	1,000	15, 191	40
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	35, 503 48, 094	22, 580 32, 489	651,265	100,000 150,000	20,000 30,000	1,741 $9,825$	97, 997 100, 000	272, 281 338, 863	1.000	16,695 21,580	31 42
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	128, 408	28, 077	657, 720 407, 660	60,000	24,000	3,892	35,000	535, 284		343	43
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	93, 521	31.430	528, 539	60,000	12,000	4,745	48, 400	400,061		3,333	45
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	15 466	15,064	270,950 $144,743$	25,000 $25,000$	13,500 1,300	4,585	24, 400 6, 500	203, 465 111, 722		221	46
$\begin{array}{c} 384,388 \\ 84,388 \\ 853,169 \\ 1,015,239 \\ 200,000 \\ 68,000 \\ 68,000 \\ 69,700 \\ 69,700 \\ 69,735 \\ 128,712 \\ 108,389 \\ 60,680 \\ 69,735,253 \\ 60,800 \\ 60,735 \\ 60$	19,346	10,095	164, 644 215, 520	25,000		619	25,000	109,025			48
$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	84, 388	53, 169	1,015,239	200,000	65,000	15, 543	200,000	534, 696			50
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			615,969 $974,725$	100,000 100,000	100,000 140,000	1 อิ.คิลดี	100,000	296, 721 623, 235	1,000	4, 193 4, 854	51 52
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	36, 817	26, 550	392, 115	25,000	15,000	5,019	25,000	322,096			53
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	56, 872	32,614	687, 230	60,000	50,000	16, 651	50,000	332, 927 484, 588	1,000	25,000	55
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	35, 253 69, 735	15,966 27,578	322,741 $567,012$	25,000 50,000	1 7.500	3, 473 388	10,000 50,000	276, 768		4 751	56
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	145,029	69, 851	1,865,583	250,000	100,000	16, 428	245,600	1, 253, 555		2, 101	58
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	111, 316	34, 307	923, 894	100,000	20,000	5, 934	98,500	854, 096 685, 553	1.000	45,961 12,907	59 60
51, 890 37, 942 599, 797 50, 000 10, 000 1, 575 50, 000 488, 225 63 63 15, 029 56, 077 897, 465 100, 000 500 2, 476 75, 000 693, 374 26, 115 64 337, 033 15, 738 390, 743 50, 000 50, 000 16, 838 50, 000 223, 899 76 85	311,062 9.162	69,730 6,116	1,574,769 115 730	100,000 25,000	2, 500	18,528	98,800	1,264,617	1,000	31,824	61
337,033  15,738  390,743  50,000  50,000  16.838  50,000  223,899    7   AF	51,890	37,942	599, 797	50,000	10,000	1,575	50,000	488, 225			63
	337,033	15,738	390,743	50,000	50,000	2, 476 16, 838	75,000 50,000	693, 374 223, 899		$\begin{bmatrix} 26,115 \\ 7 \end{bmatrix}$	64 65

#### Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5	Franklin, Warren Fredericktown, First Fremont, First Galion, First Galion, Citizens	Geo. B. Francis J. N. Braddock Chas. G. Wilson E. M. Freese D. Bachelder	Jas. G. Blackburn. J. H. Dickey. John M. Sherman. C. S. Crim. A. F. Lowe.	\$52, 528 100, 069 975, 479 280, 523 336, 591	\$25, 726 10, 609 76, 000 107, 437 61, 200	\$4,300 53,403 320,069 52,135 27,350
6 7 8 9	Gallipólis, First. Garrettsville, First. Geneva, First. Georgetown, First. Georgetown, Peoples	C. F. Stockhoff E. C. Smith	J. C. Ingels W. E. Agler E. J. Morgan Ben B. Whiteman	293, 895 262, 046 115, 047	61,200 25,000 51,000 50,000 50,000	29, 599 21, 759 37, 690 23, 792
10 11 12 13 14	Germantown, First	F. W. Stillwagon	J. W. Kehoe E. C. Oblinger Jas. J. McFarlin Howard V. Speer S. A. Hostetter Geo. W. Sigafoos	152, 521 188, 235 181, 326 43, 225 343, 687 385, 327	50,000 12,500 30,394 7,000 60,000	28, 759 37, 000 19, 643 10, 973 86, 806
15 16 17 18 19	Greenville, Farmers. Greenville, Greenville. Greenwich, First. Grove City, First. Hamilton, First. Hamilton, Second.	James A. Ries. Conrad Kipp. John H. Koester. W. C. Andrews. Joseph M. Briggs. S. D. Fitton.	Geo. W. Sigafoos F. T. Conkling J. S. White Otto Willert E. G. Ruder	385, 327 432, 976 131, 340 68, 539 2,003, 149	50,000 100,000 26,473 6,441 275,000	86, 806 91, 976 67, 295 10, 070 16, 440 226, 706 210, 433
20 21 22 23	Hamilton, Second Hamilton, Miami Valley Harrison, First Hicksville, First Hicksville, Hicksville.	C. E. Heiser F. W. Whitaker C. E. Dair John C. Wilderson.	J. E. Heiser C. E. Mason C. C. Coburn Emery Lattauner	1,180,544 995,053 158,323 138,446 149,294 46,269 261,053	205,106 25,791 51,500	110, 151 18, 267 29, 617
24 25 26 27	Hicksville, Hicksville Higginsport, First Hillsboro, Farmers and Traders. Hillsboro, Merchants	I. M. Boon	J. L. Bevington C. B. Williams P. C. Berg	283,259	26,000 25,187 30,089 65,300	32,283 18,513 94,679 200,953
28 29 30	Hopedale, First Hudson, National Bank	W. J. Stringer A. H. Dittrick	Edgar G. Alcorn Howard H. Croy	51,665 44,532	51,800 10,412	46,576 18,465
31 32 33 34 35	Ironton, First	Halsey C. Burr Oscar Richey H. A. Marting H. L. Chapman S. Baughman	T. M. Sprowl E. W. Bixby F. C. Tomlinson Chas. Lintler J. H. Newvahner F. Baughman	155, 457 306, 770 501, 585 421, 740 474, 644 194, 853	15,000 341,000 136,950 101,400 50,000 30,200 80,000	34,644 207,514 33,098 4,600 81,250 36,434
36 37 38 39	of. Huron, First Ironton, First Ironton, Second Ironton, Second Ironton, Citizens Jackson, First Jackson, Center, First Jefferson, First Kalida, First Kent, Kent Kenton, First Kenton, First	Newton E. French. Jacob Best. W. S. Kent. Hamilton E. Hoge.	D. L. Crosby J. W. Miller G. E. Hinds H. W. Gramlich	181,183 100,950 88,060 152,955	6,640 60,240 50,000	36,434 66,345 2,254 84,137 55,900
40 41 42 43	Kenton, Kenton Kinsman, Kinsman Lancaster, Fairfield Lancaster, Hocking Valley.	Hugh L. Runkle Thos. Kinsman H. B. Peters Geo. E. Martin	Jas. H. Allen	143,613 322,939 525,229 198,460	25,375 51,600 51,000	62,571 85,284 52,900 207,806
44 45 46 47	Larue, Campbell Lebanon, Citizens	I. S. Guthery J. A. Runyan J. M. Hayner C. E. Ketterer	D. D. Clifton J. Warren Wood, C. C. Enlass J. W. Zerger	108,235 319,709 423,741 27,885	30,000 82,300 98,000 26,000	4,000 19,586 111,060 60,386
48 49 50 51 52	Lewisville, First Lima, First Lima, Old Lockland, First Lodi, Exchange	C. E. Ketterer R. E. Jones J. C. Thompson A. M. Stearns James A. Hower Chas. E. Bowen	J. W. Zerger. C. D. Crites. L. H. Kibby. L. F. Mohr B. H. Starbird. F. Meade Bowen.	454,910 529,369 453,555 198,967	51,900 50,500 40,000	2,000 4,683 122,636 37,941 177,775
53 54 55	Logan, National Logan, Rempel London, Madison Lorain, National Bank	Jno. Rempel	O. S. Newman Geo. H. Van Wag- ener. E. A. Braun	129,120 192,934 331,091 809,961	52,804 55,735 60,810 104,500	56,416 4,860 57,054
56 57 58 59	of Commerce. Loudonville, First Loveland, First Loveland, Loveland	W. S. Fisher	D. H. Graven Chas. Lockwood B. S. Rathgeber O. O. Kinsey	99, 855 43, 787 84, 787 156, 099	21, 472 6, 500 26, 197 20, 000	11,138 6,835 62,173 8,200 3,710
60 61 62 63	Lowell, First		W. N. Watson	178,709 135,041 177,675	26,200 50,000 10,440 100,000	25, 487 11, 362 73, 675
64 65 66 67	Mantua, First. Marietta, First. Marietta, Citizens. Marietta, German. Marion, City. Marion, Marion.	H. L. Hine W. W. Mills E. M. Booth W. H. Ebinger	S. A. Jennings Ira E. Hine J. S. Goebel T. M. Sheets C. H. Nixon	1,365,013 415,205	41,000 160,000 84,499 61,100 50,710	24, 058 167, 255 12, 000 27, 500
68 69	Marion, City Marion, Marion	J. E. Waddell	D. H. Lincoln C. N. Phillips	370, 839 613, 825	127,951	74,000 101,000

Reso	urces.					Liabilitie	s.			
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	money	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	liabilities.	
\$8. 512 30. 880 179, 915 57, 332 82, 300 82, 300 82, 300 82, 30, 344 39, 142 37, 787 70, 188 19, 885 19, 815 106, 728 135, 199 68, 903 8, 946 8, 104 223, 642 225, 503 96, 893 20, 086 25, 932 71, 441 11, 213 85, 013	12, 802 69, 163 69, 163 19, 159 23, 078 19, 264 22, 610 8, 379 11, 540 20, 291 118, 422 4, 834 44, 843 45, 656 8, 586 3, 998 117, 601 11, 611 11, 685 11, 685 11, 685 20, 685	516,886 530,579 397,651 418,300 241,460 317,897 289,607 328,164 269,670 85,107 642,064 718,167 718,890 185,415 103,522 2,916,098 1,81,599 1,453,938 234,078 224,375 301,674	100, 000, 60, 000 100, 000, 000, 000, 00	105, 000 14, 025 20, 000 40, 000 14, 500 20, 000 14, 000 50, 000 8, 000 100, 000 3, 000 100, 000 3, 000 200, 000 60, 000 6, 000 5, 500 60, 000 1, 002	1, 688 8, 676 2, 013 8, 130 15, 669 1, 699 8, 725 21, 354 6, 039 19, 904 3, 177 32, 715 40, 96 20 24, 127 24, 127 2, 126	100, 000 60, 000 25, 000 49, 400 50, 000 12, 500 28, 500 50, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 241, 200 200, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 26, 000 27, 000 27, 000 28, 000 29, 000 200, 000 200, 000 200, 000 25, 000 25, 000 200, 000 25, 000 25, 000 200, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 26, 000 27, 000 28, 000 29, 000 20,	\$45, 852 1, 509, 503 300, 551 382, 336 213, 213 272, 701 129, 918 178, 743 160, 568 195, 760 193, 092 193, 092 194, 322 375, 325 121, 742 2, 235, 315 1, 372, 651 849, 408 175, 622 160, 930 245, 523 51, 933 51, 933	\$25,144 25,000 1,000	\$23,623 113 3,781 2,817 6,901 3,469 10,653 6,182 9,822 133,746	1 2 3 4 4 5 6 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25
85,013 84,644 31,550 28,431	25, 369	659,525	100,000		27,066	25,000 25,000 59,400 49,700 10,000	407, 194 453, 062 79, 931 73, 857		5,719	26 27 28 29
30, 301 102, 179 149, 403 85, 043 43, 462 35, 989 118, 503 5, 157 96, 198 34, 933 89, 346 67, 591 282, 408 118, 140	13, 853 23, 510 36, 677 27, 963 37, 570 15, 630 30, 994 13, 540 21, 852 20, 560 30, 322 28, 790 52, 755	249, 255 980, 973 857, 713 640, 746 686, 926 313, 106 477, 025 128, 541	50,000 300,000 125,000 100,000 50,000 70,000 25,000 60,000 50,000	2,500 26,300 75,000 30,000 60,000 2,970 64,000 800 12,000 52,000 15,000	4,860 1,633 31,758 938 3,476 3,255 2,310	15,000 300,000 125,000 98,200 50,000 28,500 6,250 60,000 50,000 25,000	182, 208 293, 636 442, 602 408, 717 520, 293 247, 003 242, 787 95, 553 218, 487 158, 872 254, 595 446, 501 475, 352	1,000	28,996 20,653 84 1,773 1,329 3,001 561 5,972	30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43
25, 984 29, 069 41, 279 19, 121 115, 385 92, 838 85, 948 59, 668 143, 820 46, 239 83, 159	6, 868 12, 949 13, 954 5, 219 33, 975 25, 715 31, 289 16, 308 49, 655 25, 645 36, 763	175, 087 463, 613 688, 034 137, 711 706, 270 704, 505 743, 928 352, 884 553, 174 376, 969 516, 683	30,000 80,000 100,000 25,000 100,000 50,000 40,000 50,000 60,000	6,000 60,000 100,000 1,000 44,000 25,000 16,500 10,000	1, 374 3, 262 20, 272 1, 296 3, 106 5, 248 5, 854 1, 763 9, 979	30,000 80,000 98,000 25,000 100,000 49,200 39,300 50,000 40,500 60,000	107, 713 239, 361 274, 654 85, 415 449, 877 457, 712 565, 866 255, 321 433, 195 272, 565 330, 429		990 95, 108 9, 287 41, 545 43, 007 7, 904 6, 359	44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53
176,036 52,345 4,548 27,556 43,588 13,338 58,283 36,72,71,516 41,796 128,393 33,414 77,992 84,391	11,958 4,846 8,448 16,213 8,247 12,949 14,135 92,514 24,952 141,689	196, 774 66, 516 209, 155 224, 098 230, 204 281, 760 250, 334 803, 116 458, 962	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 40,000 100,000 100,000 100,000	1,100 1,800 12,500 15,000 10,000 2,000 70,000 350,000 80,000 35,000	400 464 992 1,032 2,827 733 4,895 4,987 2,685 15,005 11,453 1,059 1,135	20,000 6,250 25,000 20,000 25,000 50,000 100,000 39,000 150,000 81,500 58,750 50,000	999, 038  150, 273 31, 002 145, 667 183, 006 127, 284 171, 028 193, 440 524, 308 370, 227 1, 108, 134 397, 760 299, 011 408, 257 553, 873	1,000	2,000 15,095 3,821 50 402,784 6,386 4,970 1,969 8,262	55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68

#### CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

			W.	R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4	Mason, First	W. E. Scott	B. L. Frye J. M. Schuckers Wm. F. Ricks H. L. McLain	\$57,647 1,664,761 1,272,986 712,441	\$25,775 156,000 150,000 156,000 25,000	\$4,880 768,962 110,525 77,822
5	McArthur, Vinton County.	Daniel Will	Aaron Will, jr	141,907		66,951
6 7 8 9 10 11	McConnelsville, First McConnelsville, Citizens Medina, Medina County Medina, Old Phoenix Mendon, First	J. L. Cochran E. M. Stanbery W. H. Albro J. Andrew J. F. Disher	B. Hendrickson	243, 877 176, 400 232, 738 768, 426 50, 956	100,000 101,000 56,000 75,000 25,735	51,869 75,816 93,414 304,087 5,974
12 13	Miamisburg, First Middleport, Citizens Middletown, First	N. J. Catrow C. F. Rathburn M. W. Renick J. W. Boyd	S. C. Bright. Chas. F. Eck. W. E. Russell. H. V. Kemp.	433,707 104,853 443,800 427,443	100,000 6,798 40,000	144, 596 4, 498 33, 704
14 15	Middlefown, First Middlefown, Merchants. Milford, Citizens Milford, Milford	J. H. Anderson	A T Allon		51,675	4, 498 33, 704 292, 391 2, 243
16 17 18	Mingo Junction, First	Geo. H. Eveland John Quinn W. H. Compton W. S. Boon	W. D. Armstrong.	171,656 39,015 75,604	50,000 13,000 25,800	74, 432 55, 774 26, 183
19 20	Montpelier, First. Montpelier, Montpelier.	Jobe. Hodson	J. D. HШ	118,498 234,838	12,500 25,000	30,018
21 22 23	Montroe Montroeller, First	R. Evans	E. C. Dunham	234,838 51,776 76,265 296,986	6,516 6,808 <b>51,00</b> 0	6,654 16,720 49,111
24	Mount Gilead National Bank of Morrow	M. Burr Talmage		332, 490	52,000	12,248
25 26	Mount Healthy, First Mount Pleasant, Peoples.	Owen N. Kinney Michael Gallagher	Alexis Brown E. B. Jones	110, 428 93, 939	25,894 51,500	43,075
27 28 29 30	Mount Sterling, First Mount Sterling, Citizens Mount Vernon, First Mount Vernon, Farmers	R. H. Schryver J. A. Miller H. H. Greer J. N. Braddock	J. R. Loofbourrow S. W. Beale S. W. Alsdorf	560, 021 252, 565 110, 306	75,000 62,016 37,500 62,000	12,635 19,641 93,577 112,800
30	Mount Vernon, Farmers and Merchants.	J. N. Braddock	A. L. Byrns	216, 452	62,000	112,800
31	Mount Vernon, New	Desault B. Kirk	Wm. A. Ackerman.	423, 492	80,000	
32 33 34	Napoleon, First Newark, First Newark, Franklin Newark, Park New Bremen, First New Carlisle, First New Compensation, First	M. E. Loose F. S. Wright W. A. Robbins A. G. Wyeth	W. F. Pender. E. C. Wright. Jas. K. Dewey W. W. Gard Adolph Boesel	404, 260 590, 028 270, 539	52,700 30,550 51,000 103,043	160, 827 28, 831 78, 200 18, 530
35 36	Newark, Park New Bremen, First	A. G. Wyeth Julius Boesel	W. W. Gard Adolph Boesel	870, 539 219, 517 395, 968		
37 38 39		Julius Boesel F. A. Fissel W. M. Brode	C. B. Vogenitz	25, 117 122, 383 54, 519	8,090 12,875 26,125	50, 030 24, 950 19, 443
40	New Concord, First New Holland, First	A. L. Hyde	Sevmour Thomas	1 134, 1631	26, 125 25, 500	19,443 4,500
41 42	New Lexington, Citizens New London, New Lon- don.	A. Garlinger E. E. Townsend	C. B. Enloe H. W. Townsend	169, 014 408, 079	25, 500 26, 000 12, 500	145, 583 18, 179
43 44 45	New Matamoras, First New Paris, First New Philadelphia, Citi-	John Shannon S. W. Gaar B. P. Scott	John W. Berentz M. H. Pence B. H. Scott	152, 031 43, 547 382, 408	10,000 25,981 77,768	13,600 13,980 144,641
<b>4</b> 6 <b>4</b> 7	zens. New Richmond, First New Richmond, New Richmond.	Frank Davis G. W. Burnet	G. W. McMurchy L. M. Dawson	135, 267 54, 562	80,000 26,042	38, 200 9, 450
48 49	Newton Falls, First North Baltimore, First	H. H. Porter Andrew Emerine	Henry Herbert C. J. Rockwell	221,020 187,886	52,000 62,000 51,278	14,825 68,044
50 51	Norwalk, Norwalk Norwood, First	John Gardiner C. H. M. Atkins	C. B. Gardiner Thos. McEvilley	352, 253 897, 636	51, 278 113, 498	86, 466 593, 462
52 53	Norwood, First	C. H. M. Atkins M. Y. Cooper Chas. H. Graves	Thos. McEvilley H. W. Hartsough Geo. L. Wells	187, 886 187, 886 352, 253 897, 636 604, 732 249, 755	113, 498 181, 673 25, 087	593, 462 172, 699 173, 031
54 55	Okeana, First	Chas. Wagner H. H. Strauss	F. L. Strauss		12,732 20,686	3, 014 54, 155
56 57	Oxford, Oxford	D. N. Powell George F. Cook F. H. Murray	J. C. Jones	282, 033 79, 247 376, 677 414, 245	20,686 6,725 50,500	54, 155 22, 135 45, 811
58 59 60	Paulding, Paulding	C. H. Allen	D. J. Harkless	326, 506	101, 250 40, 000	280,002 139,500
61 62	Piqua, Citizens	W. P. Orr	Henry Flesh	326, 506 85, 375 623, 701 <b>1,</b> 062, 692	25, 885 156, 636 187, 000	139,500 9,700 108,512 169,122
63 64	Oxlord, Oxlord. Painesville, Painesville, Paulesville, Paulding, Paulding. Piketon, Piketon. Piqua, Citizens. Piqua, Piqua. Plain City, Farmers. Plymouth, Peoples.	C. F. Dutton H. J. Willment	J. R. Woods Jno. I. Beelman	211, 924 257, 673	25, 000 20, 600	( 0,000)

Resou	rces.				1	Liabilities				
Due from banks, exchange, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$4,306 459,834 174,111 115,635 65,479	\$3,031 147,572 79,834 44,818 29,805	329,202	150,000 150,000 150,000 50,000	250 000	\$510 111,595 74,639 33,931 14,813	150 000	1,259,735 $717,198$ $925,376$		\$1,000 7,946 55,832 7,488 4,013	3 4 5
75, 354 62, 280 30, 661 200, 296	21, 106 20, 991 20, 943 75, 043 2, 229 39, 239 11, 119		100,000 100,000 50,000 75,000 25,000	20,000 32,000 15,000 75,000	3, 458 2, 683 2, 909 8, 707	100,000 100,000 50,000 74,000	265, 294 200, 246 313, 823 1, 190, 147 47, 583	\$1,000 1,000	3, 454 561 2, 024 6, 171 107, 656	6 7 8 9 10
12,860 83,038 48,509 32,525 96,989 10,947 28,790	28,954 8,115 15,413	800, 580 175, 777 569, 106 1, 045, 777 213, 645 340, 291	25,000 200,000 25,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	50,000 100,000 6,900 40,000	15, 325 988 26, 977 105, 885 4, 649 4, 236	100,000 6,500 40,000 100,000 50,000 49,100	379,084 135,289 352,129 457,336 102,099 196,955	75,000	6,171	12 13 14 15 16
39, 721 13, 087 46, 903 43, 459 7, 975 7, 514 91, 821	10, 667 7, 734 8, 537 21, 986 1, 999 5, 301 39, 912	148, 410 202, 417 355, 305 74, 920	25,000 30,000 50,000 25,000	2,500 2,500 2,250 10,000 1,100	2,122 3,288 424 125 1,239	12,800 25,000 12,500 25,000 6,250 6,500	113,255 92,610 153,993 270,303 42,445 78,871		3,250	17 18 19 20 21 22
91,821 45,755	39,912 $21,624$	1	I		9,992	50,000	398,840 308,611		15,089	24
27,551 7,988	12,917 6,095	233,391 202,597	25,000 50,000	2,500 2,360	1,618 3,688	25,000 48,990	178,972 97,560		301	25 26
73, 333 60, 885 70, 967 106, 634	27, 810 16, 429 63, 881 32, 696	748, 799 411, 536 376, 231 530, 582	75, 000 60, 000 50, 000 100, 000	25,000 7,000	2,609 2,386	75, 000 60, 000 34, 350 60, 000				
208, 560	58, 100	934,321	100,000	30,000	2, 551	80,000	687 491	İ	24 240	31
127, 609 157, 609 144, 733 91, 220 27, 955 6, 434 50, 848 31, 413 53, 749 93, 882 77, 835	47, 476 28, 287 42, 450 11, 516 24, 500 3, 924 12, 487 6, 415 7, 896 16, 225 31, 150	1,186,922 443,826 499,435 93,595 223,543 137,915 225,808 450,704	250,000 100,000 40,000	50,000 10,000 15,000 1,180 6,000	57,647 2,335 3,332 163 1,270	50,000 100,000 40,000 7,500 12,500 25,000 25,000	671, 789 569, 995 705, 969 159, 883 400, 048 49, 752 153, 773 85, 566 155, 525 373, 664 454, 899	1,000	579 12, 951 73, 306 71, 609 1, 055 5, 000	32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42
52, 880 32, 841 67, 440	14, 183 4, 709 28, 850	242, 694	25,000	16,000 35,000	207	1 25,000	190, 186 70, 852 533, 794	1,000	26,805	43 44 45
22,866 6,063	7, 871 3, 990	284, 204 100, 107	80,000 25,000	20,000 590	1,780 437	98 000	101,376		1,050	46
35, 059 70, 010 101, 431 174, 430 58, 018 24, 557 14, 524 44, 491 39, 612 48, 688 105, 567 101, 762 21, 244	19, 450 13, 775 75, 096 79, 360 41, 392 23, 262 2, 782 20, 700 14, 761 25, 808 42, 501 29, 112 4, 805 35, 925	342, 354 401, 715 666, 524 1, 858, 386 1, 058, 516 495, 692 44, 750 422, 065 162, 480 547, 484	50,000 60,000 100,000 200,000 25,000 17,500 50,000 25,000	3,000 3,500 50,000 100,000 40,000 5,000 15,000 35,000 7,500 4,500	15, 521 1, 738 17, 968 15, 985 16, 493 1, 164 5, 964 7, 176 5, 295 3, 538 8,77	50, 000 60, 000 48, 100 95, 000 175, 000 25, 000 20, 000 6, 300 50, 000 40, 000 25, 000	223, 833 276, 480 443, 504 1, 414, 501 627, 023 439, 302 13, 280 330, 933 129, 489 404, 624 694, 453 531, 130 91, 632	1,000	6,952 31,902 226 1,470 168 263 20,684 8,816 14,712 43,536 216,204 447	48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60
126, 806 320, 366 44, 526 67, 941	35, 925 63, 170 12, 201 20, 421	943, 303 636, 880 147, 009 1, 051, 580 1, 802, 350 300, 151 428, 907	150, 000 200, 000 25, 000 50, 000	50,000 200,000	27,970 24,353	150,000 186,000 25,000 20,000	629, 074 974, 793 239, 129 348, 998	1,000 1,000	43, 536 216, 204 447	61 62 63 64

#### CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OHIO—Continued.

		•		R	esources.	Ì
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6	Pomeroy, Pomeroy Port Clinton, First Portsmouth, First Portsmouth, Central Powhatan Point, First Quaker City, Quaker City.	John McQuigg Wm. Kelly L. C. Turley Levi D. York A. F. Ramsey John R. Hall.	E. M. Nye. Frank Holt. S. Labold. George E. Kricker. B. F. Disque. I. P. Steele.	\$204, 944 188, 451 1, 229, 994 382, 977 67, 101 373, 921	\$52, 950 20, 800 364, 957 163, 873 10, 400 114, 125	\$113, 486 88, 404 198, 341 75, 807 10, 695 79, 009
7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25	Ravenna, Second. Ravenna, Ravenna. Richwood, First. Ripley, Citizens Ripley, Ripley. Roseville, First. St. Clairsville, First. St. Clairsville, Ferst. St. Clairsville, Second. St. Marys, First. St. Paris, First. St. Paris, First. St. Paris, Central. Salem, First. Salem, Farmers. Sandusky, Third. Sandusky, Commercial. Sardinia, First. Sardin, First. Sardis, First. Seio, Farmers and Producers.	C. G. Bently Charles Merts H. J. Brooks J. Robert Stivers M. L. Kirkpatrick J. N. Owens C. R. Ellis Geo. Jepson C. W. Troll O. E. Dunan I. P. Kizer David McMorran F. R. Pow M. L. Young R. E. Shuck M. Gallup Jacob Bauer John Hess G. D. Spiker	W. H. Beebe R. B. Carnahan L. J. McCoy F. A. Stivers Leon S. Wiles. E. A. Brown. L. E. Whinery. E. G. Amos Albert Troll Charles H. Pauck. H. M. Black. B. A. Taylor. W. F. Church. W. B. Carey. Fred. P. Zollinger. Wm L. Allendorf. F. H. Slaughter. John P. Goodwin W. J. Lewis	21, 327 91, 103 612, 749	185, 070 103, 000 22, 071 145, 380 103, 000 15, 225 25, 900 60, 000 60, 000 51, 072 100, 040 52, 000 87, 500 25, 925 10, 462 25, 400	64, 657 61, 798 9, 195 98, 314 26, 633 41, 735 14, 709 252, 934 68, 145 56, 745 56, 500 16, 400 147, 296 89, 454 163, 209 141, 441 7, 965 1, 900 37, 284
26 27 28	Senecaville, First Shelby, First	C. M. Hutchinson B. J. Williams W. H. Wagner	G. F. Pollock J. W. Williams J. C. Cummins	59, 092 244, 847 338, 932	10, 469 51, 000 110, 000	5, 061 115, 241 75, 885
29 30 31 32 33	Exchange. Sidney, Citizen. Smithfield, First. Somerton, First. Springfield, First. Springfield, Citizens.	W. P. Metcalf John Galbraith E. J. Hoge Oscar T. Martin Edward L. Buchwalter.	Wm. Graham J. H. Lowry Irving A. Hodgin Geo. W. Winger F. E. Hosterman	40787 83,379 88,632 1,189,313 508,107	75,000 100,000 25,803 331,000 73,933	59,040 160,932 5,500 238,086 60,083
34 35 36 37 38	Springfield, Farmers Springfield, Lagonda Springfield, Mad River. Springfield, Springfield. Spring Valley, Spring Valley.	Robt. Felty J. Warren Keifer W. S. Thomas W. S. Foos J. Leigh Harper	W. J. Wildman F. W. Hartford S F. McGrew A. H. Penfield W. W. Whiteker	149, 607 456, 660 722, 148 327, 471 50, 642	75, 906 100, 743 150, 000 102, 000 10, 450	23, 243 108, 600 91, 977 27, 325 22, 075
39	Steubenville, Commer-	John W. Forney	A. S. Buckingham.		125,734	87,755
40	Steubenville, National Exchange.	W. H. McClinton	Thos. A. Hammond	988, 825	252,954	924,576
41 42 43 44 45 46 47	Steubenville, Peoples. Stockport, First. Stockport, First. Tiffin, City. Tiffin, Commercial. Tiffin, Tiffin. Tippecanoe City, Citizens.	W. F. Davidson T. D. Ciancy J. W. Rouse G. H. Baker R. D. Sneath J. M. Naylor S. R. Fergus	E. E. Hershberger W. W. Keller	243,501 72,025 58,061 368,690 844,397 1,215,166 127,646	103, 250 25, 757 25, 363 25, 000 209, 446 263, 000 51, 000	34, 460 39, 545 192, 929 244, 700
48 49 50 51	Tippecanoe City, Tipp. Toledo, First Toledo, Second Toledo, National Bank	T. C. Leonard F. J. Reynolds M. W. Young S. D. Carr	Abijah W. Miles J. M. Spencer W. C. Carr G. W. Walbridge	199,772 2,356,365 4,513,917 5,066,477	33,000 550,000 1,130,000 721,500	431,877 1,787,598
52 53 54 55 56 57 58	Toledo, Northern. Toronto, First. Toronto, National. Troy, First. Troy, Troy Upper Sandusky, First. Upper Sandusky, Com-	I. E. Kinsely W. B. Stratton L. H. Hilsinger H. W. Allen Mark K. Knoop Curtis B. Hare Robert Carey	A. F. Mitchell T. J. Collins J. C. Hilsinger D. W. Smith W. E. Bowyer Chas. F. Plumb Jonas J. Hulse	3,087,084 124,990 157,193 415,373 536,110 399,375 228,376	982, 177 52, 000 51, 640 50, 000 151, 358 27, 000 25, 743	15,619 127,924 17,681
59 60 61 62 63 64	mercial. Urbana, Champaign Urbana, Citizens Urbana, Natl. Bank of Utica, First Van Wert, First Van Wert, Van Wert	C. H. Marvin. Simeon Taylor W. R. Warnock A. J. Wilson A. B. Gleason D. L. Brumback.	W. R. Ross W. W. Wilson A. F. Vance, jr. C. B. Clark F. L. Webster J. P. Reed	287, 490 372, 952 313, 462 332, 260 647, 195 576, 462	100,000 100,100 25,000 15,000 132,969	64, 285

OHIO-Continued.

Resou	ırces.				I	Liabilities				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$215, 417 82, 566 194, 177 95, 648 22, 455 118, 721	1 37, 723	\$618,348 391,336 2,056,917 756,028 114,847 753,137	\$50,000 35,000 300,000 100,000 25,000 100,000	33.000	\$49, 555 9, 996 18, 751 1, 351 573 35, 940	10,000	10,021		\$20,029 177,261 816 78 1,601	
59, 701 90, 393 13, 599 32, 361 13, 442 15, 295 33, 259 189, 325 130, 923 91, 693 39, 594 27, 077 65, 120 98, 296 321, 414 234, 243 9, 671 14, 043 23, 261	40, 172 22, 213 5, 408 37, 000 18, 600 6, 095 7, 928 59, 000 42, 329 37, 788 17, 013 6, 612 21, 615 21, 615 196, 000 148, 746 3, 802	757, 203 534, 710 131, 563 551, 139 434, 792 99, 674 172, 899 1, 255, 008 686, 901 759, 150 319, 270 211, 611 756, 324 702, 507 2, 539, 812 1, 551, 206 132, 878 105, 864	150, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 60, 000 52, 100 20, 000 200, 000 200, 000 200, 000	10, 000 25, 000 6, 000 850 1, 500 50, 000 20, 000 10, 500 1, 300 75, 000 40, 000 90, 000 1, 275	134 6, 275 4, 093 87 1, 516 36, 364 10, 814	150,000 98,200 21,250 100,000 100,000 15,000 25,000 100,000 49,200 60,000 13,050 50,000 100,000 102,100 50,000 62,500 25,000	385, 452 320, 541 85, 083 319, 862 222, 948 58, 477 119, 883 526, 888 610, 427 192, 156 327, 043 2, 178, 581 1, 246, 715 80, 813	1,000 1,000 1,000 25,000	1,601 32,623 3,942 1,750 263 92,670 2,603 280 3,954 8,135 6,920	7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25
5,359 49,199 69,649	5.168			5.500	627	10,000		I	488 9,058	1
39, 392 49, 525 19, 528 390, 305 120, 576	. 8 551	621, 181 402, 887 146, 874 2, 201, 162 795, 344	100,000 100,000 25,000 400,000 150,000	50,000 3,500	8,047 30,527 1,704 39,017 9,962	75,000 100,000 25,000 330,000 67,600	405, 134 122, 360 91, 349 1, 093, 876 476, 247	1,000	10,000 321 87,269 31,535	29 30 31 32 33
23,887 120,197 52,634 78,169 16,058	12,040 53,488 68,581 19,939 2,373	839, 688 1, 085, 340 554, 904	100,000 100,000 300,000 100,000 25,000	60,000 60,000	36, 764 61, 124 7, 111 9	75,000 99,400 98,600 100,000 10,000	108, 941 518, 213 497, 293 306, 317 65, 184	1,000	743 25, 311 67, 325 16, 476	34 35 36 37 38
139,055	56, 513	1, 100, 058	125,000	100,000	4, 187	'		<b></b>	1 '	39
183,378				200,000	22,595	250,000	1,775,476	F .	(	1
120, 199 40, 044 13, 750 103, 429 166, 675 163, 658 11, 943	33, 219 6, 994 7, 524 43, 997 76, 454 135, 908 7, 619	162,678 139,158 580,661	100,000 25,000 25,000 100,000 150,000 250,000 50,000	1,458 8,000 4,060 50,000 50,000	240 370 4 148	24,950 25,000 25,000 147,500 246,000	109,536 80,062 443,977 1.084,545	1,000 1,000	31,744 1,500 727 3,478 49,286 15,662	41 42 43 44 45 46 47
20,788 682,958 1,366,558 733,364	166, 249	322, 122 4, 187, 449 9, 122, 796 7, 700, 785	60,000 500,000 <b>1</b> ,000,000 <b>1</b> ,000,000	30,000 750,000 1,000,000 200,000	7, 803 138, 442 182, 530 23, 864	33,000 484,500 1,000,000 696,000	182,445 1,639,028 4,081,732 3,955,297	49, 934 52, 390	8,876 625,549 1,806,144 1,825,622	48 49 50 51
851,027 28,560 84,886 99,864 160,468 150,408 81,827	167, 734 7, 499 11, 979 33, 251 42, 659	6,027,882 215,885 321,317 726,412		250,000 1,000 1,200 40,000	79, 214 1, 727 333 17, 708	945,710 50,000 50,000 50,000 98,200 27,000	1,834,250 110,377 218,820 411,401 522,021 428,766 240,962	50,000	1,917,708 2.781 964 7,303 56,577 4,048 6,609	52 53 54 55 56 57 58
99, 724 98, 379 56, 559 130, 995 131, 924 150, 766	20,800 22,440 30,933	578, 799 750, 526 516, 181 539, 941	100.000	100,000 50,000 20,000	26, 566 62, 248 12, 851 7, 876	100,000 100,000 25,000	279,807 380,389 328,292 456,986 591,525 639,799		22, 426 7, 892 40 78 47,174 7,150	59 60

### CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

#### OHIO-Continued.

				В	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3	Versailles, First Wadsworth, First Wadsworth, Wads- worth.	Robt. W. Douglas F. B. Theiss J. K. Durling	L. S. Wertz	229,464	\$7,659 7,468 51,000	
4 5 6 7 8	Wapakoneta, First Wapakoneta, Peoples Warren, Second Warren, Union Warren, Western Re-	S. W. McFarland C. A. Harrington	Wm. Wallace	790,780 643,746 1,446,307	102, 153 101, 200 100, 862 200, 000 204, 000	33,350 111,208 78,428
9	serve. Washington C. H., Mid- land.	S. W. Cissna	M. S. Dougherty	317,027	50,000	57,361
10 11 12 13	Watertown, First	D. K. Shoop W. S. Jones, jr W. H. Allen	S. O. Rothfuss W. F. Taylor J. O. Cartwright	264, 223 235, 383 194, 109	25, 800 50, 750 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000	94,843 78,000
15 16 17 18 19	Wellston, First Wellsville, Peoples Westerville, First West Milton, First Weston, First	H. S. Willard P. F. Smith J. W. Marklev	Geo. C. Sellers H. B. Nicholson C. L. Brundage	349, 201 459, 650 72, 984 124, 276	52, 525 104, 432 6, 400 7, 818 20, 800	145,770 96,570 43,557 20,944 3,000
20 21 22 23	West Union, First Wilmington, First Wilmington, Citizens Wilmington, Clinton County.	A. C. Harrison A. J. Wilson J. W. Sparks M. R. Denver	J. O. McManis C. C. Nichols I. N. Lair E. J. Hiatt	85, 179 394, 735 198, 773 580, 076	7, 122 105, 000 83, 187 100, 000	1,348 116,691 29,425 21,300
24 25 26 27 28 29 30	Woodsfield, First. Wooster, Citizens. Wooster, Wayne County Xenia, Citizens. Xenia, Xenia. Youngstown, First. Youngstown, Commer-	H. H. Eavey C. C. Shearer	E. W. Thompson John M. Criley M. L. Wolf A. S. Frazer. B. E. Cornelius	410, 438 347, 641 411, 650 293, 370 4, 548, 061	51,000 104,275 152,350 90,000 50,000 1,212,500 304,000	39, 083 114, 496 22, 259 75, 612 1, 623, 287
31 32 33	cial. Youngstown, Mahoning Zanesville, First Zanesville, Old Citizens.	J. H. McEwen C. Stolzenbach H. C. Van Voorhis.	Thos. A. Jacobs W. P. Sharer	1,345,186 2,323,291	310,000 313,806	512, 195 358, 550

#### OKLAHOMA.

34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45	Ada, First. Ada, Ada. Altus, First. Altus, City Alva, First. Anadarko, First Anadarko, National Antlers, Antlers Antlers, Citizens Apache, First. Arapaho, First. Ardmore, First. Ardmore, First.	Tom Hope. J. A. Henry. J. S. Wood. J. A. Stine T. F. Woodard. H. T. Smith A. A. Lesueur. Jake Easton. W. T. Clark A. J. Seay. L. P. Anderson.	Frank Jones. J. S. Wood. C. R. Donart. G. E. Nickel. I. E. Cox. B. S. Dixon. Octavia Lesueur. L. Silverman. Jas. M. Bohart. Chas. W. Brewer. C. L. Anderson.	139, 188 147, 204 71, 267 236, 376 191, 913 99, 625 76, 252 50, 731 99, 350 50, 914 204, 671	\$17, 612 12, 500 6, 250 6, 562 78, 000 25, 750 6, 250 9, 000 6, 400 25, 000 60, 000	\$22, 771 19, 538 14, 305 20, 427 50, 349 16, 016 10, 418 19, 042 8, 965 4, 446 15, 675 63, 778 60, 614
45 46	Ardmore, First Ardmore, Ardmore	L. P. Anderson	C. L. Anderson G. W. Stuart		60,000 125,000	63, 778 69, 614
47	Ardmore, City	J. A. Bivens	A. H. Palmer	350, 766	25,000	5,085
48 49	Atoka, American Bartlesville, First				6,535 51,000	11,614 24,375
50	Bartlesville, American .				154, 635	93,638
51 52 53 54	Bartlesville, Bartlesville Beggs, First Bennington, First Berwyn, First	P. I. Brown W. E. Utterback	O. K. Peck Lewis T. Martin	75, 174 65, 060	25,000 6,500 25,027 6,350	6,389 7,016
55	Blackwell, First	W. H. Burks	G. E. Dowis	155, 727	25,000	14,001
56 57	Blanchard, First Boswell, First	W.B. Crump W.D. Wilkins	F. J. Stafford	42,007 54,022	23,250 9,000	
58	Boswell, Boswell	Jas. R. Armstrong	J. T. Yeager	42,862	6, 562	8,998
59 <b>6</b> 0	Boynton, First Bristow, First	A. B. Dunlap	L. D. Groom	55, 297 89, 128	6, 250 11, 500	

#### OHIO—Continued.

Resources.				Liabilities,						
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$19,913 76,404 65,118	16,881	361,156	25,000	8,000	\$503 6,848 1,809	7,000	\$96, 596 314, 308 336, 527		\$706	1 2 3
160,901 79,077 112,946 154,960 110,122	43,300 44,961	1,047,707 1,013,723 1,995,186	100,000 100,000 200,000	20,000 70,000 60,000	31,415 17,656 26,517	98,897 197,097	1,463,582		1.182	5 6 7
198, 124	32,037	654, 549	50,000	42,500	609	50,000	466, 282		45,158	9
21,668 111,001 120,531 25,775	20,676 22,805	541,493 506,719	50,000 50,000	10,000	421 38, 263	50,000 50,000	86, 383 411, 481 358, 457 171, 254		<b>17</b> ,091	10 11 12 13
88, 254 116, 102 211, 059 20, 564 31, 718 41, 603 22, 080 36, 927 24, 290 62, 219	33,096 64,468 8,018 11,248 14,526 5,755 33,183 13,388	696, 694 936, 179 151, 523 196, 004 221, 232 121, 484 686, 526 249, 063	50,000 100,000 25,000 30,000 25,000 25,000 100,000 80,000	50,000 22,500 2,615 2,500 5,000 20,000 4,000	12, 642 2, 587 365 834 137 246 19, 401 5, 319	46, 500 100, 000 6, 300 7, 140 20, 000 100, 000 80, 000	548, 544 532, 597 703, 618 117, 243 155, 531 171, 095 95, 408 442, 672 179, 746	1,000	616 4,955 6,474 830 3,463	14 15 16 17 18
126, 482 102, 375 91, 869 106, 422 85, 730 1, 425, 196 227, 429	42, 569 29, 300 25, 085 37, 928 295, 080	698, 740 735, 656 655, 416 542, 640 9, 104, 124	100, 000 150, 000 100, 000 100, 000 1, 500, 000	10,000 30,000 50,000 20,000 500,000	7, 260 9, 183 34, 004 45, 587 595, 623	100,000 150,000 90,000 50,000 1,107,700	477, 905 392, 822 365, 704 304, 370	1,000	2,575 3,651 15,708 22,683 887,749	25 26 27 28 29
402, 608 443, 221 330, 905	131,502	3,570,370	300,000	300,000	135, 514	300, 000 295, 900 200, 000	1, 442, 833 2, 299, 859 1, 606, 794	1,000 1,000 1,000	238, 097	32

#### OKLAHOMA.

-	<del></del>									
1	\$20,256	<b>\$10</b> , 550	\$209,070	\$50,000	\$10,000	\$943	\$17,500	\$129, 158	<b>\$1,4</b> 69	34
1	28, 455	10,928	210,609	50,000	10,000	2,755	12,500	101,555	33,799	35
١	27,672	10, 787	206,317	25,000	25,000	15,034	6,250	128, 529	6,504	
1	23,040	5,080	126,376	25,000	2,000	1,851	6,250	81, 281	10,000	37
1	173, 028	25,797	563,550	25,000	20,000	2,561	25,000	262,040 \$25,000	203, 949	
1	37, 288	17,000	287,967	50,000	10,000	2,001	25,000	177, 159	23,808	
1	64,343	9,731	190,367	25,000	5,000	$\frac{2,001}{7,918}$	6,250	140, 469	5,730	40
1	38, 187	10, 117	152,598	35,000	7,700	567	7,750	101, 224	357	
1	44, 562	7,891	118,549	25,000	5,000	2,945	6,250	79,354	901	42
ı	44, 719	10, 469	179,384	25,000	4,600	10,898	20,000	117, 165	1,722	
i	55, 546	4, 179	151,314	25,000	5,000	2,618	25,000	63, 475	30, 222	14
ł	186, 313	13, 192	527,954	60,000	120,000	49, 153	60,000	205, 338	33, 463	45
1	18,922	29,250	445, 284	100,000	20,000	9,322	98,600	187,330 24,998	5,034	40
Į	77 019		486, 759			17 022	95,000		86,787	40
1	77,918	27,990	56,650	100,000	75,000 500	17,036 118	25,000	182,936	8,374	40
ı	7, 140	4,036		25,000			5,950	15,603 1,105	0,3/4	40
ı	57, 399	33, 392	460, 935	50,000	55,000	4,531	50,000	290, 957	10, 449	49
1	168, 111	56,885	1,103,446	100,000	15,000	3,496	100,000	626, 415	258,535	50
1	100.040	05.040	504.044	FO 000	00.000	4 001	05 000	070 (77	*** 0.40	
1	193,643	25,248	584,044	50,000	20,000	4,631	25,000	373, 471	110,942	51
1	15,109	5, 185	108,357	25,000	5,344	1, 105	6,250	45,658	25,000	52
1	11,427	5, 185	113,715	25,000	10,500	2,784	25,000	45, 431	5,000	
١	7,560	2,707	54,566	25,000	5,000	6,774	6,250	11,542		54
1	59,057	18,331	272,116	25,000	20,000	2,928	25,000	160,744	38, 447	55
1	9,890	1,809	78,680	25,000	5,000	422	23,250	24, 340	668	
1	6, 473	5,310	88, 965	35,000	10,000	1,607	9,000	28,397	4,961	
ı	4, 226	4, 985	67, 633	25,000	1,000	633	6,250	28,615	6, 135	58
1	29,505	3,017	109,650	25,000	10,000	5, 351	6, 250	59, 269	3,780	
1	25, 479	6,038	144, 102	25,000	5,000	5,979	11.500	86,622	10,002	160

#### CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

		:		F	lesources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3	Broken Arrow, First Buffalo, First Byars, First	John Lounberg H. F. Johnson W. H. Eddleman P. W. Howe. Geo. W. Scales S. W. Hogan T. R. Montgomery H. M. Lohnson	F. S. Hurd E. C. Johnson B. E. Braselton	\$87,549 28,242 30,691	\$25,750 10,531 25,500	\$6,900 8,928 6,956
5	Byars, First. Caddo, Caddo. Calvin, First. Cashion, First. Centralia, First. Chandler, First. Chandler, Union Checotah, First. Chelsea, First. Cherokee, First. Cherokee, Alfalfa County	Geo. W. Scales	P. Semple Jas. C. Smith	133, 611 45, 849	51,410 6,450	7,000 6,250
5 6 7 8	Cashion, First	T. R. Montgomery.	T. C. Montgomery	78, 461 53, 654	6, 450 25, 500 6, 577	5, 576 8, 899
8	Chandler, First	H. M. Johnson	E. C. Love E. L. Conklin	195.0541	50.000	84,443 71,606
10	Checotah, First	P. S. Hoffman J. W. Perry C. W. Poole		124, 467 231, 596 75, 993	52,000 77,590 6,250	16, 234 6, 181
11 12	Cherokee, First	A. H. Stout	N. B. Dannenburg. O. S. Young. H. B. Kliewer. Ben F. Johnson. F. M. Frey.	167,571	25, 5001	57, 8381
13 14	Cherokee, Alfalfa County	A. H. Stout	H. B. Kliewer Ben F. Johnson	74, 403 604, 397	6, 514 130, 000	30, 625 50, 000
15	Chickasha, Chickasha	T. H. Dwyer	F. M. Frey	1 233 1829	51,000	8,001
16 17	Chickasha, Citizens	W. E. Halsell	C. F. Godbey	107, 317	52,000 13,000 51,375	38, 282 5, 423
18 19	Cleveland, First	B. P. Smith	Ed. F. Johns C. F. Godbey J. B. Myers O. V. Mullendore	402,740 107,317 182,413 84,782	25, 687	5, 423 28, 470 12, 653
20	Chickasha, First. Chickasha, Chickasha, Chickasha, Chickasha, Citizens. Claremore, First. Cleveland, First. Cleveland, Cleveland Clinton, First.	O. H. Thurmond	I C. E. Cammaway	100.048	26,000	24, 381 7,000 10, 649 24, 265
21 22		J. H. Carson Wade Atkins W. S. Vernon	M. Hughes E. M. Ralls	66, 605 80, 394	31,068 8,750	10,649
23 24	Comanche, First		John Foster	52,923 91,752	25,000 26,020	24, 265 12, 052
25 26	Cushing, Farmers	E. J. Douglass	H. E. Bryan. Leon L. Hoyt	36, 197 80, 703	6, 539 13, 055	12,052 8,772 4,678
26 27 28	Davenport, First	E. J. Douglass O. E. McCartney A. J. Langer	O. D. Groom	35, 296	10,450	7 1051
28 29	Cushing, First Cushing, Farmers Custer City, First Davenport, First Davis, First Dewey, First Duncar City	W. I. Norton		35, 296 87, 045 88, 084 63, 434	50,000 25,916	4,500 7,277 5,243
30	Duncan, City	J. W. Whisenant	W.P. Fowler	63, 434	25, 916 9, 000	5, 243
31 32	Duncan, Duncan Durant, First	J. M. Armstrong E. F. Rines A. B. Scarborough.	W. A. Letson W. P. Fowler J. D. Wade H. D. Neely B. A. McKinney	137, 144 228, 923 385, 458	15,000 51,800 100,000	9,027 20,312
33 34	Duncan, City Duncan, Duncan Durant, First Durant, Durant Dustin, First	A. B. Scarborough.	B. A. McKinney Roy Ammerman		100,000	
35	Edmond, First El Reno, First El Reno, Citizens Eufaula, First Eufaula, Eufaula Fairfax, First Fairfax, First Fort Gibson Farmers	Lester T. Sheets W.S. Patten L. A. Wilson H. T. Smith	John M. Anglea	93,080 309,287 413,519	6,344 20,700 53,000 63,140	21,028 23,353 30,300
36 37	El Reno, Citizens	H. T. Smith	E.B. Cockrell Chas. L. Engle	413,519	63,140	30,300
38 39	Eufaula, First	H. B. Ernest M. Board		1 97 987	52,500 8,750 12,500	7,950 22,106 3,135
40	Fairfax, First	L. A. Wismeyer G. M. Carpenter	E. G. Bailey J. F. Rochan D. C. Maher	162,005 84,033	12,500	3,135
41 42	Fort Gibson, Farmers	F. C. Hubbard	Sid_Garrett	1 60.160	26,000 25,000	6,186 22
43 44	Fort Gibson, Farmers. Fort Towson, First. Frederick, First. Guthrie, Guthrie. Guthrie, National Bank	F.C. Hubbard W. W. Wilson C. B. McHugh	R. R. Brooks E. H. Archer	119.749	26, 240	9,354 25,750
45	Guthrie, Guthrie	U.C. Guss J. W. McNeal	Robert Schiberg L. W. Baxter	1 533,949	207, 262	222,895 146,346
<b>4</b> 6	of Commerce.	ì	İ	ł	1	3
47 48	Guymon, First Hartshorne, First	J. H. Wright Sam L. Morlev	M L Thompson	$120,294 \\ 94,272$	26,053 26,000	30,656 13,321
49	Haskel, First	i F. C. Hubbard	. Cleat Peterson	94, 272 80, 829 78, 189	26,000 25,000 25,900	13,321 606 14,144
50 51	Hennessey, First Henryetta, First	J. M. Wise	J. R. Vaughan	.1 58,029	1 25 000	8,590
52 53 54 55 56 57	Hobart, First	E. F. Duniap	G. B. Sutton B. M. Lovelace	.1 00.718	26,000 13,550 25,500	8,590 22,988 15,726 15,117
54	Holdenville, First	C. E. Taylor	B. M. Lovelace W. J. Smith L. C. Parmenter	. 106,454	25,500	15, 117 15, 103
56	Holdenville, American.	W.S. Cross	. I C. W. GIIIIIMMU	92,071	18,592	7,329
57 58	Holdenville, Fratters Holdenville, American Hollis, First Hollis, Groves Hominy, First Hugo, First Hugo, Hugo Idabel, First Kingfeher, First	Wm. B. Groves Prentiss Price	.   Claud Prather	92,071 52,566 97,183	6,700 18,592 7,894 25,700	7,329 16,219 15,162
58 59	Hugo, First	R. D. Wilbor	J.B. W. Record	. ( 200.471	1 281.008	10.710
60 61	Idabel, First	J. F. McReynolds. C. A. Denison	. H. C. Morris	.1 89.604	25,500 11,273 51,000	16,500 8,955 24,537
62 63	Tions First	Chog La Flora	F. G. Patten C. W. Crum	1 103.872	. 650	ท ยกคร
64	Konawa, First Konawa, First Konawa, Konawa Lawton, First Lehigh, Lehigh Lehigh, Merchants Lindent First	H.T. Douglas	W H Holman	1 69 690	6,554 6,562 179,000 92,889	12, 425 12, 987 213, 271
65 66	Lawton, First	C. B. Hyde G. M. Paschal	H. E. Fuller Guy C. Robertson. E. E. Shipley	297,742	179,000	213, 271
67 68	Lawton, City	G. M. Paschal F. M. English Boone Williams	1 Tom Mucham	. 1 289.974	92,889	45,003 18,298
69	Lehigh, Merchants	J. A. Jackson	Glenn M. Johnson.	[1] 41,230	12,446 6,250 25,000	$ \begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
70 71	Lindsay, FirstLuther, First	J. A. Jackson B. P. Smith D. W. Hogan	J. Carl Finch	$\{1, 82, 27\}$	25,000 25,498	51 9.04/
72 73	Madill, First	A. B. Dunlap W. H. Lawrence	F. B. Herron Tom Hollingsworth	115, 890 65, 461	25,000 51,000	17,551

Resor	irces.		Lia			Jabilities.				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.		
\$32,857 11,738 4,854	\$6,472 4,819 2,771	70.772	\$25,000 25,000 25,000	1,050	1,618 $1,927$	\$25,000 10,000 25,000 50,000	\$95, 928 26, 590 13, 845		\$300  5,000  5,000  30,000  7,584  13,390  10,144  43,413  54,365  54,365  54,365  10,421  102,493  33,073  59,150  17,321  18,227  19,288  10,288  10,288  10,288  10,288  10,288  10,000  1,000  2,572  19  15,000  63,815  100,722  4,962  7,000  1,033  237,696  2253,285  8,999	1 2 3
18,318 19,031 42,110 8,348	6,037	215, 708 80, 820 157, 684	25, 000 25, 000	5,000	3, 897 85 70	50,000 5,650 25,000 6,250	72,814 39,501 89,224		30,000 7,584 13,390	5 6
31, 199 82, 321 47, 407	2, 572 17, 152 15, 870 23, 160	378, 648 346, 264 395, 987	50,000 50,000 75,000	10,000 10,000 25,000	7,381 4,654 10,225	50,000 49,300 74,605	217, 854 177, 945 185, 157		43, 413 54, 365 26, 000	8 9 10
120, 750 96, 925 19, 987 131, 372	5,000 23,388 6,431 60,571	214, 181 371, 222 137, 960	25,000 50,000 25,000	8,300 10,000 750 60,000	3, 101 1, 035 9, 040	6, 250 25, 000 6, 250 100, 000	172, 726 272, 700 104, 925 503, 807	\$1.000	10, 421	11 12 13 14
26, 976 95, 033 40, 933 24, 319	20, 618 17, 749 11, 308 15, 417	605, 804	100,000 75,000 50,000 50,000	5,000 15,000	9 564	50,000 50,000 13,000	143, 140 389, 596 103, 946		33, 073 59, 150	15 16 17
11,892 67,006 31,773	10,217 $12,349$ $6,231$	145, 231 235, 384	25, 000 25, 000	5,000 5,000 6,000	2,472 3,808	50,000 25,000 25,000 30,000	168, 493 69, 532 155, 828 75, 495		17, 321 18, 227 20, 748	19 20 21
19, 664 18, 112 13, 757 13, 686	5,850 11 540	126, 150	35, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000	15,000 5,000 5,000	2,242 4,679	8,750 25,000 25,000 6,250	55, 255 68, 909 95, 450		10, 289	22 23 24 25
5, 119 58, 367	7, 222 2, 790 10, 877	180, 184 $60, 760$ $210, 789$	25,000 25,000 59,000	5,000	1,276 786 4 318	12,500 10,000 50,000	135, 008 14, 971 93, 899		1,400 $10,000$ $2,572$	26 27 28
36, 134 16, 222 24, 089 53, 477	6, 457 8, 152 6, 953 11, 214	163,872 102,051 192,213 365,726	25,000 35,000 30,000 50,000	7,000 20,000 20,000	1 4 182	25,000 9,000 10,000 50,000	106,080 46,065 108,358 177,728		19 15,000 63,815	30 31 32
50, 984 10, 621 41, 347 106, 664	16, 637 3, 002 10, 390 28, 236	578, 753 66, 687 186, 545	25,000	40,000 2,214 5,000	24, 525 185 1, 680	100,000 6,250 20,000 50,000	213, 506 33, 037 134, 865	1 000	100,722	33 34 35 36
279, 876 25, 248 21, 283 54, 289	54, 512 6, 354 5, 564 7, 225	841,347 $190,040$	50,000 50,000	10,000	3.197	12,500 50,000 8,750 12,500	522, 551 66, 362 111, 361	24, 905	198, 227 20, 480 15, 000	37 38 39
13,233 16,511 19,664	2,841 4,050 4,822	132,293 105,743 96,981	25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000		27, 152 2, 464 3, 986	95 (RH)	50, 050 50, 179 41, 279 55, 249		4, 962 7, 000	41 42 43
47, 289 156, 866 186, 668	47,328	761, 871	100,000	35, 000	4, 923	100,000	176, 466 585, 635 228, 662	49, 545 40, 000	1, 063 237, 690 253, 285	44 45 46
12, 024 37, 756 11, 448 61, 736	3,254 12,962	174, 916 121, 137 192, 931	25 000	10,000	6, 262 3, 892 1, 264	23,700 25,000 25,000 25,000	142, 232 108, 654 52, 245 136, 667		8, 999 10, 000	47 48 49 50
26, 420 32, 999 17, 863 28, 439	4, 019 7, 888 7, 593 7, 362	122, 058 156, 593 138, 329 182, 872 188, 198	25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000	4 300	1,143 558	25,000 25,000 13,000 25,000	66, 558 56, 177 65, 229		59 44,858 722	51 52 53
29, 428 9, 041 20, 452	8,351 5,443		25, 000 30, 000 25, 000	5,000 4 750	8,383 2 711	6,500 17,500	142, 408 66, 045 53, 491		908 11, 472 15, 000	55 56 57
89, 431 66, 454 35, 392	5,560 7,659 15,390 25,231 8,105	153,329	25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000	15.000	3, 592 3, 613	7, 200 25, 000 49, 400 25, 000 11, 250	182, 990 225, 069 104, 111		68,544 2,649 358	59 60 61
27, 045 24, 489 15, 738 14, 028	17, 157 7, 682 5, 120 3, 523	109, 527	25,000	2,500 5,000 5,000	1,739 5,853 3,811 2,978	6, 250 6, 250 6, 250 6, 250	85, 639 110, 617 69, 466 64, 505		22, 264 391	62 63 64 65
82, 396 81, 432 50, 899 49, 032	37,235 41,556 7,418 4,474	550, 854 179, 608	100, 000 50, 000 25, 000	10,000	1,320 25,593	98, 400 49, 200 12, 250 6, 250	371, 262 363, 642 132, 636 78, 276	74, 479 1, 000	154, 183 51, 421	66 67 68 69
50, 877 23, 961 21, 153 7, 110	7,852 5,563	259, 834 146, 840 185, 751	25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000	25,000 1,400 10,000	5, 999	25,000 25,000 25,000	169, 126 78, 885 82, 555 29, 041		253, 285 8, 999 10, 000 44, 858 22, 500 908 11, 472 15, 000 2, 564 2, 264 2, 264 391 154, 183 51, 421 78 15, 000 12, 197	70 71 72 73

## Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities

				Resources.		Ì
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16	Mangum, First Mangum, Mangum Marietta, First Marietta, Farmers Marietta, Marietta Marlow, First Maud, First Maysville, First McAlester, First McAlester, American McAlester, City McLoud, First Medford, First Mill Creek, First Mill Creek, Merchants	H. Mathewson. P. A. Janeway. P. A. Janeway. P. A. Janeway. Dohn D. Batson. W. A. Cutwell. R. T. Lyle. P. H. Cooper. J. E. Burch, jr. E. J. Fannin. E. C. Million. D. M. Hailey. N. Douglas. T. T. Godfrey. T. P. La Rue. A. B. Dunlap. J. G. Graham.	L. S. Noble B. H. Squire F. B. Conrad Jno. G. Butler C. E. Morris T. P. Martin, jr Omer McKown W. P. Mays R. P. Brewer A. U. Thomas Frank Craig W. H. Hollis I. R. Heasty M. R. Tidwell B. H. Graves L. D. Waltman	\$241, 672 237, 943 162, 921 82, 620 136, 586 66, 344 39, 872 46, 275 281, 330 348, 273 184, 106 52, 717 83, 757 187, 902 69, 660	\$94, 250 6, 250 25, 161 15, 000 8, 001 6, 488 6, 533 52, 000 7, 000 25, 000 15, 000 7, 600	\$9,961 4,303 6,954 3,000 3,287 7,332 9,267 7,211 29,727 40,241 36,774 10,889 64,187 9,131 5,456 8,921
17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 30 31 32 33 34	and Planters. Minco, First. Mouris, First. Mounds, First. Mountain View, First. Muskogee, First Muskogee, Commercial. Muskogee, Muskogee. Newkirk, First. Newkirk, First. Norman, First. Norman, National. Nowata, First. Nowata, Nowata. Okemah, Okemah Oklahoma City, American. Oklahoma City, Oklahoma City, Security, Security, Security, Security, Security, Security.	J. H. Bond. T. A. Johnston. Willard Johnston. A. B. Dunlap. F. C. Hubbard. G. W. Barnes. A. W. Patterson. P. W. Smith. E. B. Eastman. E. B. Johnson. Chas. Laner J. E. Campbell. J. W. Foresythe. Geo. D. Harvison. F. T. Miller. F. P. Johnson. D. A. Duncan. Wm. Mee. Edw. H. Cooke.	E. B. Bond L. S. Bagley I. F. McGee A. E. Kobs. Asa E. Ramsey E. D. Sweeney Arthur C. Trumbo W. F. Smith C. A. Eastman C. H. Bessent A. W. Laner P. S. Powell B. G. Dowell L. P. Caldwell A. J. Martin D. W. Hogan I. M. Holcomb Wm. Raymond	119, 850 40, 675 61, 821, 88, 462 1, 326, 031 11, 143, 897 74, 140 187, 198 176, 422 41, 905 420, 191 224, 479 107, 895 98, 309 115, 522 450, 655 502, 570	6, 849 26, 000 25, 831 25, 235 250, 000 282, 250 000 50, 222 25, 573 50, 000 17, 975 25, 299 25, 390 110, 000 130, 850	9, 318 5, 564 7, 993 14, 228 165, 361 63, 172 65, 855 21, 858 5, 000 45, 339 13, 502 33, 070 34, 709 14, 672 15, 106 56, 680 26, 762 20, 035
36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47	Oklahoma City, State. Oklahoma City, Western. Okmulgee, First. Okmulgee, Citizens. Olustee, Farmers. Owasso, First. Pauls Valley, National Bank of Commerce. Pauls Valley, Pauls Valley, Pauls Valley, Pawhuska, First. Pawhuska, First. Pawhuska, Citizens. Pawnee, First.	M. L. Turner F. E. Dietrich. Geo. W. Mitchel E. S. Crow. Theodore Hayden. Tom Grant. Wm. J. Long. T. A. Vaughn. H. H. Brenner. Chas. F. Stuart. C. E. Vandervoort. C. J. Shapard.	Geo. L. Cooke. F. R. Holt A. F. Seider M. F. Graham B. E. Kelly Hayward Hayden. Milas Lasater S. B. Kimberlin A. R. Hickam A. N. Ruble A. J. Stuart A. W. Hurley S. Thornton	142, 100 265, 322 54, 958 25, 894 262, 103 105, 537 63, 644 224, 171 50, 841 90, 831 175, 615	13,000 25,000 6,535 6,250 50,604 12,750 26,000 50,406 6,250 25,632 52,125	336, 560 96, 787 18, 010 9, 449 5, 632 10, 357 40, 434 15, 852 3, 635 30, 195 8, 998 10, 089 26, 075
48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 60 61 62 63 64 65 66	Pawnee, Arkansas Valley. Pawnee, Pawnee. Perry, First. Ponca City, First. Porter, First. Porten, First. Poteau, First. Poteau, National. Prague, First. Prague, Prague. Pryor Creek, First. Purcell, Chicasaw Purcell, Union Quinton, First. Ralston, First. Rush Springs, First. Ryan, First.	C. F. Kock	Frank Hudson	150, 829	26,000 25,000 25,000 26,000 6,512 25,500 25,700 25,938 6,492 20,500 101,750 25,000 31,332 7,884	29, 324 6, 623 37, 821 22, 151 9, 984, 6, 014 11, 558 17, 604 10, 482 11, 486 124, 829 8, 504 9, 246 10, 085 13, 104

Resources.					I	Liabilities				Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	_	liabilities.	
\$34,757 43,527 21,051 33,709 11,867 2,076 6,739 173,930 230,971 55,189 20,915 32,645 52,679 34,099 3,592	\$12, 142 10, 036 8, 002 3, 445 6, 634 9, 360 1, 603 4, 166 15, 311 53, 015 11, 506 2, 650 9, 204 7, 927 4, 704 3, 023	206, 178 138, 787 199, 216 102, 904 59, 306 70, 924 550, 298 769, 125 339, 075 94, 171 214, 793 272, 643 138, 319	25,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 25,000	50,000 3,626 25,000 7,000 1,100 35,000 25,000 15,000 5,000 3,750 10,000 5,000	4, 955 33, 941 6, 781 2, 894 4, 738 1, 294 3, 002 8, 861 2, 241 2, 479 460 1, 264 12, 562 2, 878	5,960 46,400 83,500 46,100 7,000 24,300 13,900 24,000 7,500	\$171, 287 193, 542 79, 987 39, 833 92, 057 42, 166 24, 840 31, 965 350, 216 383, 719 195, 394 56, 719 136, 518 186, 179 75, 691 12, 798	1,000	\$92, 435 17, 812 10, 000 23, 547 265 11, 000 822 5,000 9, 821 173, 664 30, 102 23, 961 5, 750 5, 500	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16
14,097 8,224 12,398 26,276 536,712 478,999 91,243 52,101 19,241 89,130 11,199 116,125 51,486 11,631 65,435 537,733	2, 219 6, 018 8, 801 210, 909 151, 876 44, 775 12, 438 14, 803 16, 132 4, 130 26, 767 16, 668 7, 874	114,061 163,002 2,489,017 2,119,894 576,768 166,837 311,242 377,251 96,309 646,163 690,239 167,311 215,212	25,000 25,000 25,000 250,000 200,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	900 3,000 5,000 75,000 40,000 35,000 3,000 10,000 5,000 50,000 25,000	477 153 478 27,301 6,627 7,182 10,425 10,425 1,003 15,190 2,910 4,859	6, 220 25, 000 25, 000 24, 400 240, 000 24, 500 6, 000 25, 000 50, 000 48, 997 17, 500 25, 000 98, 700	106, 444 31, 305 60, 910 90, 130 1, 598, 123 1, 383, 751 394, 474 116, 665 208, 723 257, 822 41, 309 481, 975 274, 712 92, 675 154, 385 1, 447, 996	75,000 57,053	15, 648  18,000 223,591 232,612 15,611 3,747 21,655 8,422  14,777 2,718 352,564	17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32
118,012		ł				97,900	522,793	1,000	80,205	33
199, 153	}	I '		·		1		'	· .	[
815,327 526,609	353, 420 90, 728	3,058,520 1,482,835	200,000 100,000	50,000 20,000	10,411 28,288	150,000 100,000	738, 151	288, 446		
96, 483 133, 502 10, 326 36, 271 27, 322 30, 182	13, 165 27, 205 2, 184 3, 781 17, 664 6, 023	79,635 $82,553$ $398,127$	25 ORG	10,000	<b>i</b> :		205, 271 362, 402 24, 655 46, 204 146, 214 71, 799		2,038 3,672 22,730 31,656 5,938	37 38 39 40 41 42
17,901	4,789			1	1 1	1	43,627	<b></b>	10,198	
73, 720 27, 722 79, 858 54, 549 90, 807	21, 419 4, 459 9, 757 17, 723 15, 052	$399,911 \\ 98,270 \\ 216,167 \\ 326,087 \\ 393,899$	25,000 50,000	2,230 5,000	342 5,663		247,800 64,748 130,447 189,450 213,463	1,000	42,373 857 25,745 61,542	
72, 538 28, 301 99, 930 9, 271 11, 784 34, 546 10, 313 30, 317 5, 329 16, 247 34, 889 32, 368 10, 742 36, 925 7, 047 12, 336 39, 259 8, 624	2,675 2,738 11,086 5,350 6,285 5,944 8,971 17,514 8,234 5,675 6,222 4,164 2,869 10,735	177, 141 275, 803 119, 428 70, 766 224, 666 208, 619 152, 033 97, 841 223, 962 363, 244 139, 843 152, 990 168, 102 124, 235 92, 825	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 100,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 30,000	25,000 4,000 635 15,500 12,000 5,000 40,000 25,000 5,000 5,000 6,000 6,000 10,000	1,519 1,181 5,692 2,357 2,371 5,494 17,457 2,223 3,168 6,012 895 7,219 2,344	25, 000 6, 250 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 6, 250 20, 500 98, 800 24, 500 12, 500 25, 000 30, 000	179, 323 102, 590 193, 281 55, 799 21, 953 149, 342 49, 022 88, 719 59, 220 102, 968 118, 696 75, 295 87, 322 97, 308 52, 390 42, 106 175, 672 85, 399		8,088 18,040 587 9,000 15,409 8,633 41,903 5,959 5,000 3,290 4,826 20,000 9,782 4,951	51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64

#### Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities

#### OKLAHOMA—Continued.

_				F	Resources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 4 5 6 7 7 8 9 101 112 134 15 6 17 18 19 201 22 23 4 25 5 26 27 28 9 30 31 32 33 34 41 42 42 42 42 42 42 42 42 42 42 42 42 42	Sapulpa, First. Sapulpa, American Seiling, First. Seminole, First. Seminole, First. Shattuck, First. Shattuck, First. Shawnee, Shawnee Shawnee, Shawnee Shawnee, Shawnee Shawnee, State. Spiro, First Sterrett, First. Stigler, American Stillwater, First. Stigler, American Stillwater, First Stillwater, Stillwater Stonewall, First Stratford, First Stratford, First Stratford, First Taloga, First Taloga, First Taloga, First Tecumseh, First Tecumseh, First Tecumseh, First Tecumseh, First Tecumseh, First Tonkawa, Tonkawa Tulsa, First Tonkawa, Tonkawa Tulsa, First Tulsa, Central Tulsa, Farmers Tupelo, First Verden, First Verden, National Vinita, First Verden, National Vinita, First Walters, Walters Wanette, First Wanette, First Wanette, First Wanette, First Wapanucka, First	Jess Baker J. R. P. Sewell E. D. Foster A. B. Dunlap J. Poffenberger A. F. Ault J. E. Crosbie E. F. Blaise C. M. Witter Ed. F. Johnson Oliver Bagby J. W. Orr Davis Hill J. W. Gibson Geo. W. Graham R. H. Sultan J. M. Aydelotte S. R. Miller R. E. Wade E. J. Ball	Phil J. Lehnhard. H. H. Johnson. Wm. H. Donahue. W. H. Spurr. R. A. Moody. Jno. W. Jones. C. M. Cade. J. R. Redwine. J. C. Kenton. Chas. C. Sloan. W. L. Stocker. W. L. Hert. E. E. Good. J. W. Fuller. M. F. Bayless. W. A. Geren. J. C. Chidsey. D. O. Scott. F. G. Delaney. H. R. Nichols. M. L. Caldwell. C. A. Jennison. D. Gorham Jackson. E. E. Huff. D. C. Teter. W. F. Scott. W. E. Gordon. J. M. Berry. B. F. Andrae. J. F. Floyd. H. J. Batterly. A. L. Churchill. B. A. McFarland. J. E. Buffington. A. R. Thompson. M. C. Smith. J. T. Sawyer. T. F. Southgate. S. J. Weaver. N. E. Brouillard. S. L. Barnes.	\$237, 267 136, 034 63, 838 1, 073 88, 848 554, 799 280, 258 29, 714 43, 744 84, 296 74, 508 143, 112 133, 424 77, 592 95, 973 66, 070 66, 270 67, 52, 684 49, 270 492, 230 550, 799 88, 323 550, 991 88, 414 167, 447 242, 457 77, 676, 688 58, 866	\$22, 100 26, 125 6, 570 6, 333 6, 250 52, 500 104, 405 6, 406 20, 000 12, 500 12, 500 12, 650 6, 700 21, 399 50, 000 25, 668 6, 250 25, 000 25, 988 132, 000 25, 988 132, 000 25, 988 132, 000 25, 988 132, 000 25, 988 132, 000 25, 988 132, 000 25, 988 132, 000 25, 988 132, 000 25, 988 132, 000 25, 988 132, 000 25, 988 132, 000 25, 988 132, 000 25, 988 132, 000 26, 000 31, 104 6, 559 6, 550 50, 875 50, 875 6, 655 6, 656 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250 6, 476 6, 250	and real estate.  \$34, 867 44, 649 13, 878 6, 503 36, 674 83, 758 1, 673 5, 900 13, 182 10, 349 13, 877 14, 657 7, 396 19, 648 15, 590 24, 704 8, 515 26, 817 12, 934 20, 319 62, 080 6, 566 102, 989 9, 048 1, 703 6, 568 11, 920 6, 886 21, 261 17, 957 7, 77, 070 8, 822 11, 379
43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53	Warner, First. Watonga, First. Waurika, First. Waurika, Waurika. Weatherford, First. Weatherford, German. Webbers Falls, First. Weleetka, First. Wetumka, First. Wetumka, American. Wewoka, Farmers.	T. W. Overstreet Jerome Harrington. Geo. M. Paschal Wade Atkins John A. Simpson I. H. G. Hulme J. E. Hayes H. B. Catlett H. H. Holman E. D. Hall L. T. Sammons	J. K. McClarren. Ed. S. Wheelock E. B. Ellis W. E. Alexander. P. E. Schaub C. L. Nikkel H. A. McCauley Geo. Clarkson W. B. Key Jno. D. Reed. O. F. McConnell	52, 620 151, 029 50, 392 49, 754 103, 587 150, 631 66, 510 62, 748 96, 507 51, 026	15, 995 25, 900 26, 050 6, 781 10, 200 13, 135 15, 000 6, 250 25, 342 11, 323	2, 190 1, 835 27, 389 12, 185 10, 731 13, 276 22, 886 3, 826 6, 154 13, 122 9, 579 17, 181
54 55 56 57 58 59	Wilburton, First Woodville, First Woodward, First Wynnewood, First Wynnewood, Southern. Yukon, First	W. C. Allen	R. H. Lusk. M. U. Ayres. L. L. Stine. Jno. D. Dougherty. A. T. Snoddy. D. B. Phillips.	76, 645 45, 659 113, 788 164, 556 128, 793	50,000 25,318	3, 612 808 17, 712 11, 764 15, 923

#### OREGON.

60	Albany, First	E. W. Langdon	Alfred C. Schmitt	\$480,973	\$83,200	\$181,694 168
61	Arlington, Arlington	W. Lord	O. D. Sturgess	135, 424	12,500	168
62	Ashland, First	A. McCallen	L. L. Mulit	107, 596	51,912	157, 137
63	Ashland, United States	D. R. Mills	E. V. Carter	121,097	28,060	214, 446
64	Astoria, First	Jacob Kamm	S. S. Gordon	491,372	40,000	44, 430
65	Astoria, Astoria	George H. George	J. E. Higgins	399, 331	70,070	127, 336
66	Athenia, First	T, J. Kirk	F. S. Le Grow	307, 252	12,500	11,516
67	Baker City, First	Levi Ankeny	J. T. Donnelly	564, 509	220,000	79,647
68	Baker City, Citizens	F. P. Bodinson	Guy L. Lindsay	403, 258	89,800	78, 620
69	Bend, First	U. C. Coe	C. S. Hudson	30, 515	12,716	5, 455

### OKLAHOMA—Continued.

Resou	arces.				1	Liabilities				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$30,325	\$22, 220 17, 292 3, 619 2, 979 8, 785 32, 108 10, 770 2, 977 3, 233 8, 100	\$346, 779 316, 000 106, 122 28, 441 131, 957 780, 627 587, 523 48, 895	\$50,000 25,000 25,000	\$6,400 10,000 4,000	\$1,435 2,568 1,184	\$21,500	\$252,929		\$14,514  20 9,474 185,240 24,897 3  800 102 22,951 8,610 13,192 26,782  2,000  10,347 10,000 9,590 38,519 15,705 6,384 8  150,513 12,421 326,674 14,219 10,000 10,000 10,000 35,920  15,772 4,566 31,451 20,000 10,000 35,920  15,000 10,030 35,920  5,388 5,000 10,299 15,392 12,608 5,388 5,000 16,866 5,388 5,000 16,866 5,388 57,636 409 7,768	
91,900 18,217 17,814 21,571	3,619	106,000 $106,122$	25,000	10,000 4,000 750 50,000 11,000 250 1,900	2,508 1,184	25,000 6,250	69,688			l
17,814	2,979	28, 441	25,000	<u></u> .			3,421		20	ļ
21,571	8,785	131, 957	25,000	750	11, 192 1, 150 2, 957 822	6,250 50,000	79,291		9,474	
104, 546 108, 332	10,770	587, 523	100,000	11.000	2,957	98,300	349, 369	\$1,000	24, 897	
8, 125 7, 423	2,977	48, 895	25,000 25,000	250	822	98,300 6,250	16,570		3	ł
7,423	3,233	80, 300	25,000	1,900	689	20,000	32,711	J		١.
8,909 33,207	6,100	153, 261	25,000 25,000	10,000	10, 109	25,000 10,000	77,352		102	H
31,587	13,660	223, 849	50,000	10,000	15,109 10,224 1,393 789	12,500 25,000	127,005		22,951	j
31,587 30,082 16,014 11,170	6,879 13,660 13,382 3,630	80, 300 153, 261 129, 734 223, 849 215, 570 118, 046 145, 666 114, 090	25,000 35,000 25,000	5,500 10,000 10,000 8,750 5,000	789	25,000	146, 171		8,610	]
16,014	3,630 3,996	118,046	35,000	8,750	3,583	10,000 20,000	69 760		13,192	;
22, 131	4,532	114,090	25,000	5,000 5,000 2,950 50,000 2,700 5,000	5,288	6,500	72, 302		20,102	1
45,654	7,211	165, 465	25,000	2,950	562	21,260	113,693		2,000	1
49,480	14,330	337,360	50,000	50,000	3,955	50,000	183,408			1
33,300 22,912	5,224 9,604	141,190 175 491	25,000 25,000	2,700 5,000	378 4,278	$25,000 \\ 12,500$	118 719		10,347	1
3, 532 15, 157	3,509	104, 846	25,000 $25,000$	1,500 5,000 5,000	10, 222	25,000	33, 533		9,590	13
15, 157	5,244	171,824	50,000	5,000		25,000	53, 305		38, 519	2
30,793	4, 352	114,090 165,465 337,360 141,190 175,491 104,846 171,824 116,312 244,013	25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 25,000	5,000	1,133 4,782	25,000 6,250 25,000	73,224		5,705	12
58,345 10,061		244,013 104,904 110,085 934,414 1,220,670 1,142,568 121,599 67,929 113,534 653,652 144,160 337,081 370,731 134,018 156,098 120,411 81,036	25,000 25,000	5,000 5,000	1 201	25,000	48 203		0,084	15
10,061 11,181 204,858 563,191 447,313 13,865 3,473 20,268	3, 327	110, 085	25,000 25,000 125,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 25,000	2,000 25,000 25,000 10,000 2,000 2,000	1,861 7,134 15,238 3,005	25,000 25,000	56, 224		<b></b>	12
204, 858	43,081	934, 414	125,000	25,000	7,134	25,000 125,000 25,000 30,000 12,750 5,650 6,500 100,000	462, 384	39, 383	150, 513	12
563, 191	92, 839 55, 453 2, 009 2, 994 4, 314	1,220,670	100,000	25,000	15,238	25,000	1,043,012		12, 421	1
13, 865	2,009	121.599	50,000	2,000	83	12,750	42,547		14, 219	13
3, 473	2,994	67, 929	25,000	2,000	1,096	5, 650	24, 182		10,000	1
20,268	4,314	113,534	25,000	2,500 22,000 5,000	341	6,500	69, 195		10,000	1
155, 698 38, 020		053, 032 144 160	25,000	22,000 5,000	15, 166 595	6 250	379,540 89 165	25 150	35, 920	13
80, 225	11,668	337,081	110,000	1 16 519	2,955	6, 250 48, 997	143, 539	20, 100	15,072	1
43, 120	13,893	370, 731	50,000	10,000	12,948	50,000	238, 277	5,000	4,506	13
14,804 12,209	5, 217 9, 830	134,018	25,000 30,000	5,000	1, 197 5, 045 4, 659	25,000 14,500	46,370		31,451	13
21,754	6,516	120, 411	25,000	1 6.750	4.659	6,300	67, 659		10,043	L
10,782	3.592	81,036	25,000	2,400	4 1.101	6,250	46, 287			ŀ
18, 482 4, 823	4,764 3,740	100, 431 69, 692	25,000 25,000	5,000 5,000	5,866 998	6, 250 6, 250	58, 315		2 006	1
7,694		79, 184	25,000 $25,000$	2,500	3, 497	15, 160	21, 027		12,000	12
47 578	10, 418	262, 314	25,000	5,000		25,000	176, 426		30,888	4
15, 576 2, 808 21, 355	6,758	110,961	25,000	750	66	25,000	55, 147		5,000	4
2,808	5,845 8 270	75,919 156 688	25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 30,000 25,000	500 5.000	715 1,353 743	6,600 10,000 12,500 15,000 6,250	92,870		10, 229	12
	22,608	253, 777	50,000	5,000 5,500 6,000	743	12,500	172, 424		12,608	4
13,985	3,072	102, 395	30,000	6,000	0 6.410	15,000	44,985			14
13, 985 7, 745 13, 872 7, 844 21, 236	1,040 10,418 6,758 5,845 8,270 22,608 3,072 6,230 5,503 5,112 4,764 8,030	79, 184 262, 314 110, 961 75, 919 156, 688 253, 777 102, 305 89, 127 154, 346 84, 884 118, 122 131, 191 64, 964 296, 387	25,000 $25,000$	5,000 10,000 4,000 1,500	6, 410 5, 874 2, 878 394	95,000	71 471		20,000	و ا
7,844	5, 112	84, 884	25,000 $25,000$	4,000	394	25,000 10,750 6,500	29,744		15,000	E
21, 236	4,764	118, 122	25,000	1,500	1 - 5.762	6,500	62, 498		16,866	1
1 30,114		131, 191	25,000 25,000	1 5.000	8 - 1.370	12,500	87,321			١,
5,712 79,719	l 10 162	296, 387	$\frac{25,000}{50,000}$	10,000	1,970	12,500 50,000	99, 424	27, 353	57, 636	ľ
24,990	10,732	262.042	50,000	50,000	11, 123	50,000	100, 510	21,000	409	١
132, 403	$\{6,017$	262, 042 189, 460 215, 470	50,000 50,000 25,000	30,000 5,000	1,970 11,123 35,767 3,863	25,000	40,924		7,769	1
78,034	7,848	215, 470	25,000	5,000	3,863	25,000	156,606	·	3	۱٤

#### OREGON.

Ī	\$329,120	<b>\$</b> 103,006	\$1,177,996	\$100,000	\$20,000	\$47,908	\$24,400	\$944,279	. \$41,409 6
-	30, 207	9.563	187,862	25,000 50,000 50,000	20,000	5, 563 12, 293	12,500	122, 478 289, 536 \$1,00 382, 467	2,321 6
- [	67,934	26,750 $28,379$	411, 329	50,000	7,000	12,293	50,000	289,536 \$1,00	0 1,500 6
- 1	91,564	28,379	483,546	50,000	25,000	3, 138 11, 371	22,920	382, 467	21 6
-1	270,059	147,980	993, 842	100,000	25,000	11,371	40,000	817, 470	
-1	136, 373	51,651 9,104 129,388	784, 761	50,000 50,000 75,000	55,000	16, 425 1, 867 136, 027	43,800 12,500	618, 536 1,00 245, 868	06
	26,034 565,603	9,104	366, 406	50,000	30,000 150,000	1,867	12,500	245,868	26, 171 6
	162,803	44, 902	1,559,147 779,385	100,000		2 004	70,000 85,000	1,093,432 497,398 1,00	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
- 1	60, 471	4,873	114,030	25,000	20,000	3,004 450	12,500	497, 398 1, 00 76, 080	0 12,919 0

### CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

#### **OREGON**—Continued.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier,	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments and real estate.
$\frac{1}{2}$	Burns, First Burns, Harney County. Canyon City, First Nat'l Bank of Grant County.	J. D. Daly C. F. McKinney F. C. Sels	Leon M. Brown	\$196, 027 95, 772 105, 240	\$52,000 20,275 10,623	\$59,221 10,995 9,542
4 5 6 7 8	Condon, First	S. B. Barker	C. O. Portwood F. T. Hurlburt L. H. Hazard. Geo. E. Lilly C. A. Dobell	149, 553 135, 556 54, 229 210, 899 237, 585	12, 982 12, 949 6, 250 50, 000 77, 000	22, 735 8, 043 94, 742 127, 465 57, 545
9 10 11 12 13 14	County. Cottage Grove, First Dallas, Dallas. Elgin, First Enterprise, Wallowa Eugene, First Forest Grove, First	Herbert Eakin R. E. Williams J. A. Masterson. Geo. W. Hyatt. T. G. Hendricks. E. W. Haines	T. C. Wheeler	102,011 138,850 164,652 225,088	13, 085 25, 000 12, 960 12, 500 152, 000 25, 825	53, 996 63, 722 7, 186 13, 649 253, 940 25, 471
15 16	Forest Grove, Forest Grove. Grants Pass, First Na- tional Bank of South-	J. A. Thornburgh L. B. Hall	John E. Bailey H. L. Gilkey	206, 602	25, 000 12, 500	58, 158 75, 034
17 18 19 20 21	ern Oregon. Harrisburg, First Heppner, First Hermiston, First Hood River, First Independence, Inde-	John Sommerville C. A. Rhea W. G. Cole F. S. Stanley H. Hirschburg	Geo. J. Wilhelm T. J. Mahoney F. B. Swayze E. O. Blanchar C. W. Irvine	54, 758 276, 051 50, 783 269, 516 139, 922	6, 461 12, 500 6, 439 25, 750 12, 500	4,873 20,516 6,019 38,861 60,446
22 23 24 25	pendence. Joseph, First Klamath Falls, First La Grande, La Grande La Grande, United	L. Knapper	F. F. Scribner W. A. Delzell F. L. Meyers P. J. Scroggin	55, 889 75, 093 616, 802 151, 645	6,350 10,000 112,000 25,804	8,095 29,024 81,249 43,027
26 27	Lakeview, First Lebanon, First	W. H. Shirk P. M. Scroggin	S. O. Cressler Seymour Wash- burn.	140, 439 111, 892	77,700 12,960	22, 257 21, 319
28 29	McMinnville, First McMinnville, McMinn- ville.	Jno. Wortman E. C. Apperson	Arthur McPhillips. W.S. Link	287, 695 259, 992	50, 700 50, 000	70,071 101,898
30	Marshfield, First Na- tional Bank of Coos Bay.	O. B. Hinsdale	W. S. McFarland	70,749	25,875	86,706
31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 41 42 43 44 44 45 55 55 55 55 56 66 66 66 66 66 66 66 66	Medford, First. Medford, Medford Milton, First. Newberg, First. Newberg, First. Newberg, United States North Bend, First. Ontario, First. Ontario, Ontario. Oregon City, First. Pendleton, First. Pendleton, First. Pendleton, American Portland, First. Portland, Lumbermens. Portland, Merchants. Portland, United States. Prineville, First. Roseburg, First. Roseburg, Brist. Roseburg, Douglas Roseburg, Roseburg St. Johns, First. Salem, Capital Salem, United States. Springfield, First Springfield, First Tillamook, First. Union, First. Union, First. Union, First. Union, Union Vale, First Vale, United States. Wallowa, Stockgrowers and Farmers.	J. Frank Watson. J. C. Ainsworth. B. F. Allen Thos, R. Sheridan J. H. Booth J. W. Hamilton Henry W. Coe J. H. Albert J. P. Rogers S. L. Seroggin J. C. Brattain G. L. Lindsay	J. W. Gardiner. C. E. Kenyon C. R. Ennison F. J. Meyer G. M. Rice T. G. Montgomery J. W. Newkirk H. D. Story R. W. Hoyt R. W. Hoyt R. W. Schmeer T. M. Baldwin S. A. Sanford W. H. Fisher A. C. Marsters F. P. Drinker Jos. H. Albert E. W. Hazard L. M. Scroggin Chas. L. Scott E. D. Steincamp Max A. Yogt James Walton, jr. C. W. Wright J. W. Ethington J. P. Dunaway Elwood L. Clark	227, 258 264, 174 184, 088 194, 690 43, 221 174, 998 126, 682 96, 383 1, 467, 401 966, 494 5, 483, 013 4, 854, 238 225, 450 465, 499 231, 396, 180 112, 569 71, 409 329, 061 37, 559 31, 603 269, 797 110, 385 105, 127 89, 074 104, 106 203, 285	51, 595 12, 875 40, 862 12, 834 4, 439 23, 000 45, 787 12, 500 103, 505 2, 200, 000 410, 350 410, 930 754, 000 12, 500 12, 711 12, 800 26, 043 71, 131 25, 500 6, 450 6, 563 6, 584 6, 784 12, 888	10, 454 31, 249 45, 723 27, 267 84, 627 561, 580 62, 295 780, 569 1, 113, 351 16, 933 20, 321 67, 879 45, 347 5, 651 313, 736 212, 569 4, 900 30, 782 25, 434 42, 396 31, 373 17, 566 11, 340 11, 340 11, 340 11, 340 15, 571

### **OREGON**—Continued.

Resou						Liabilitie	S.			Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus,	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.		Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$124,086 136,482 108,272	\$26, 429 15, 014 18, 913	278,538	\$25,000 26,000 40,000	\$30,000 8,000 1,000	\$3,948 547 2,343	19, 500	\$346,056 221,839 198,717	\$24,804	\$2,955 2,655 280	1 2 3
24, 856 10, 398 136, 056 282, 533 59, 453	10,002 9,976 27,020 81,282 17,388	176, 922 318, 297	50,000 50,000 25,000 50,000 60,000	5,000	11,001	12,500 6,250	146, 081 62, 419 256, 495 592, 238 314, 378	1,000	50, 308 12, 871 34, 059 12, 118	8
95, 355 36, 672 54, 791 56, 410 457, 943 18, 453 91, 643	29, 991 19, 695 14, 566 14, 639 277, 456 10, 789 26, 498	322, 286 1, 884, 046 173, 945	25,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 25,000	5,000 9,500 50,000	16, 937 1, 956 1, 416 4, 665 15, 828 106 4, 940	12,500 12,500 100,000 25,000	235, 001 217, 670 180, 530 199, 990 1, 508, 504 118, 720 347, 961	1,000	10, 423 209 5, 134 58, 717 122	9 10 11 12 13 14 15
128, 591	32,366					12,000	455, 418	<b></b>	88	16
55, 322 42, 978 16, 509 99, 762 137, 762	9, 227 36, 777 4, 859 19, 915 20, 410	130, 641 388, 822 84, 609 453, 804 371, 040	25,000 50,000 25,000 100,000 50,000	218 20,000 10,000	765 2, 133 390 2, 954 8, 078	6, 250 12, 500 6, 250 25, 000 12, 500	98, 408 305, 125 52, 969 304, 299 290, 462		19,064 1,551	17 18 19 20 21
39,548 20,012 124,354 36,579	7, 436 13, 124 65, 856 18, 776	117, 320 147, 243 1,000, 261 275, 831	25,000 25,000 100,000 100,000	1,500 7,500 70,000	902 3, 156 5, 605 244	9,500			9, 484 19, 842 5, 788	
124,854 125,642	13, 927 21, 171	379, 177 292, 984	50,000 50,000	20,000 467	3,349 930	48,800 12,500	271, 448 229, 091	25,374	9,006	26 27
123, 443 112, 200	63,884 43,632	595, 794 567, 722	50, 000 50, 000	50,000 60,000	1,561 4,723	50,000 50,000	435, 916 393, 690	<b>.</b>	8, 317 9, 309	28 29
53,088	20, 367	256, 785	25,000	12,500	1,723		<b>19</b> 3, 162	•		30
145, 302 139, 073 112, 238 28, 070 30, 904 165, 888 57, 536 99, 233 280, 719 202, 050 3, 984, 142 448, 782 469, 706 3, 092, 311 183, 466 9123, 155 52, 577 28, 677, 28, 218 54, 376 68, 139 32, 683 18, 951 340, 566 57, 200 39, 934 24, 169 41, 049 133, 141 37, 640	50, 200 23, 729 18, 800 4, 938 50, 307, 748 17, 358 8, 254 3, 648 38, 674 10, 533 10, 118	242, 093 136, 718 862, 453 580, 634 238, 413 115, 728 86, 199 716, 870 243, 591 192, 703 141, 902 186, 901 424, 369	25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 50, 000	15,000 1,000 3,000 1,680 1,000 50,000 1,000 20,000 1,500	2, 105 2, 840 17 8, 367 57, 861 156, 030 23, 70 142, 947 148, 646 15, 685 5, 261 2, 187 677 1, 250 18, 121	6,250 23,600 24,200 12,670 6,500 12,500	451, 055 400, 627 367, 558 151, 725 193, 952 193, 952 36, 546 292, 175 131, 364 239, 544 7, 733, 315 1, 224, 470 7, 733, 315 1, 224, 470 377, 004 178, 176 85, 468 677, 481 439, 433 47, 938 480, 107 191, 262 105, 723 103, 902 119, 785 305, 185 153, 327		4,137 73 30,015 16,421 17,349 2,197 140,420 3,983,117 660,280 746,089 2,420,475 11,419 2,093 2,47 50,151 5,248 493 3,878 4,228 5,000 4,273 19,092	55 56 57 58 59 60

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

### PENNSYLVANIA.

				F	Resources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Adamsburg, First	A. A. Ulsh	J. F. Snook	\$118,346	\$26,718	\$93,430
3	Addison, First	H. L. Dean W. P. Albright	Mantiff H. Dean H. H. Diehm	107, 678 42, 489	$26,000 \ 35,612$	5,700 19,074
4	Aliquinna First	C. M. Hughes	A. C. Osborn	134,610	52,000	11, 100
5	Allegheny, First	James S. Kuhn J. N. Davidson	J. D. Kramer A. S. Cameron	1,207,947 1,784,305	306, 500 153, 000	266, 328 264, 400
7	Allegheny, German	F. N. Hoffstot	Geo. G. Schmidt	1,586,318	201,000	2,023,960
8 9	Allentown, Allentown.	Edward Harvey C. M. W. Keck	C. H. Moyer John F. Weimer	1,506,905 2,916,744	208, 207 1, 020, 000	638, 335 789, 239
10 l	Allentown, Allentown Allentown, Merchants	C. M. W. Keck Thos.F. Diefenderfer	John F. Weimer Chas. O. Schantz	1,391,752 690,550	229, 500 202, 346	280,968
$egin{array}{c} 11 \ 12 \end{array}$	Altoona, First Altoona, Second Ambler, First	John Lloyd J. P. Levan Richard V.Mattison	J. M. Skyles Frank Hasting	529, 102	52,000 101,000	558,728 41,473
13 14	Ambler, First	Richard V. Mattison John Read Miner	Wm. A. Davis	311, 636 187, 383	$101,000 \\ 25,687$	316,026
15	Annville, Annville	Andrew Kreider	Geo. W. Stine	416, 338	50,000	107, 425
16 17	Annville, Annville Apollo, First Arendtsville, National Ashland, Ashland	W. L. George S. Gilbert Bucher	Geo. W. Stine Chas. P. Wolfe L. H. Rice	311, 636 187, 383 416, 338 207, 923 40, 191 231, 044 143, 582	39,000 6,500	16, 196 107, 425 137, 979 14, 985
18	Ashland, Ashland	J. D. McConnell	Geo. F. Rentz	231,044	154, 500 60, 000	124, 950
$\frac{19}{20}$	Ashland, Citizens Ashley, First	Peter E. Buck W. B. Foss	Geo. F. Rentz E. C. Walter W. A. Edgar	143,582	60,000 22,937	356, 439 73, 163
21	Aspinwall, First	L. A. Burnett	J. L. Shakely	107, 417 102, 519 97, 806 213, 777 553, 565	22, 937 25, 900	1,942
$\frac{22}{23}$	Atglen, Atglen	T. J. Philips D. R. Stephens	Horace L. Skiles S. F. Robinson	97,806 213,777	41, 575 52, 500	69,049 170,846
24	Athens, Athens Athens, Farmers	Job Griffin	O. L. Haverly F. J. Voss	553, 565	76,500	244,650
25 26	Auburn, First	W. H. Diefenderfer. J. A. Ray	L. M. Irwin	1,091	25, 892 25, 565	67,854 45,097
27 l	Avoca, First	J. A. Ray Jno. F. McLaughlin.	H. M. Weller	165, 565	52, 100	53,007
28 29	A vonmore, First	Saml. Wickersham. T. P. Sturgeon	J. H. Brosius G. M. Hine	409,727 73,148	50,000 25,647	55, 321 20, 504
30 l	Bainbridge First	B. F. Hoffman	I. Oliver Fry Willard K. Wise	36, 156	25, 398	12, 164
$\frac{31}{32}$	Bally, First	Geo. W. Melcher A. M. Paff	Oliver La. Bar	838,084	25, 328 172, 500 103, 000	6,090 $181,149$
33 34	Bangor, Merchants Barnesboro, First	William Bray Thomas Barnes	Andrew Eyer Geo. F. Wildeman.	483, 919 294, 479	103,000 51,500	53, 960 65, 371
35 I	Bath, First	L. R. Groner	Jacob H. Seem	272,087	25,400	31,019
36	Beaver, First. Beaver, Fort McIntosh.	Jefferson H. Wilson. J. Sharp Wilson	Edward J. Allison Robt. F. Patterson.	855, 366 129, 491	50,600 51,000	15,507 $22,650$
37 38 39 40	Beaver Fans, First	George Davidson	W. F. Bell	580, 164	62, 500	19, 284
39 40	Beaver Falls, Farmers Bedford, First	Frank F. Brierly O. D. Doty	Geo. W. Morrison	1, 196, 130 462, 882	25,000 100,000	31, 224 80, 664
41	Bellefonte, First	Chas. M. McCurdy. B. F. Taylor		462,882 508,881	103,800	542, 201
42 43	Belle Vernon, First Belleville, Belleville	Geo. L. Russell	T. G. Brown A. C. Helfrick	176,276	50,000 25,500	39, 500 25, 781
44	Belleville, Belleville Bellevue, Citizens Bellwood, First	D. C. Wills	T. A. McNary Robt. L. Scott	179, 254 78, 339	25, 819 20, 600	13, 404 15, 634
45 46	Bendersville, Benders- ville.	Fred Bland J. G. Stover	I. C. Bucher	57,972	6,558	575
47 48	Benson, First Bentleyville, Bentleyville.	Fred Border C. K. Frye	A. E. Cassler W. R. Stephens	98, 016 118, 925		8,842 34,108
49	Bentleyville, Farmers and Miners.	Joseph A. Herron	D. E. Lindley		12.823	32, 575
50	Benton, Columbia County.	John G. McHenry	S. B. Karns	111,615		25, 819
$\frac{51}{52}$	Berlin, First	W. A. Gorman Robert Philson	J. B. Schrock Don M. Kimmel	294, 409 269, 091	13,000 15,500	23,856 38,546
53	Berlin, Philson	James F. Talley	Lammas C. Klopp.	91, 269	13, 181	16, 144
54 55	Berwick, First	M. Jackson Crispin.	S. C. Jayne B. D. Freas	350,002 186,261	25,000 51,000	286, 689 57, 350
56	Berwyn, Berwyn	Chas. C. Evans Wm. H. Haines	John C. Acker	126, 559	12,500	57, 350 151, 498
57 58	Bethlehem, Lehigh Val-	Abraham S.Schropp Chas. M. Dodson	W. B. Myers George A. Reed	590, 592 851, 336	205, 400 50, 000	740, 505 454, 996
59	ley. Biglerville, Biglerville	C. L. Longsdorf	Jno. W. Bigham	147,021	1,117	3, 681
60 61	Big Run, Citizens Birdsboro, First	G. W. Miller Edward Brooke	G. C. Bowers Wm. Lincoln	124, 244	9,050 51,500	60, 482 59, 687
62	Black Lick, First	T. C. McCrea	H. L. Taylor	73,099		10 119
63 64	Black Lick, First Blairsville, First Blairsville, Blairsville.	T. D. Cunningham. Thos. H. Long	Wilbur P. Graff H. P. Rhoads	435, 097 245, 954	130,000 51.375	135, 950 178, 935
65 66	Bloomsburg, First Bloomsburg, Blooms- burg National.	Thos. H. Long E. W. M. Low A. Z. Schoch	Frank Ikeler Wm. H. Hidlay	216, 476	130,000 51,375 101,750 100,000	338, 503 244, 947
67 68	Bloomsburg, Farmers	C. M. Creveling A. Lee Smith	M. Millieson J. L. Davis	270, 123 329, 497	61, 200 104, 900	347,704 195,556

### PENNSYLVANIA.

Resou	rces.					Liabilities				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	deposits.		
\$18,170	\$7,880	\$264,544	\$25,000	\$25,000 15,000	\$8, 473 3, 709 1, 958 1, 204 45, 769	<b>\$</b> 23,855	\$180,963		\$1,254	1
9, 3351	\$7,880 7,145 2,308 12,772 64,382 69,815 276,148 102,531 129,841 105,938 497,650 73,332	\$264,544 155,858 106,009	\$25,000 25,000 35,000 50,000	15,000	3,709	\$23,855 25,000 34,140 49,040	87,149 32,150	· · • · · · · · ·	2 761	2
6, 526 42, 956	12,772	253, 438	50,000	2,000	1,204	49,040	148,042		3, 152	4
1 130 3411	64, 382 69, 815	1,975,498 2,422,989	350,000 300,000	100,000 800,000	45,769 57 551	300,000 150,000	1,172,003		7,726	5
151, 469 731, 909 153, 697	276, 148	4,819,335	350,000 300,000 200,000 300,000	100,000 800,000 850,000 400,000	51,658	300,000 150,000 193,800 197,300	3, 451, 329	\$1,000	71,550	7
153, 697 313, 661	102, 531 129, 841	233, 438 1, 975, 498 2, 422, 989 4, 819, 335 2, 609, 675 5, 169, 485 2, 214, 052 2, 490, 182 879, 708 818, 323 275, 322 654, 409 456, 678 68, 928 581, 987 630, 246 238, 680	300,000 1,000,000			197,300 985,000	1,646,727	1,000	22,923 110,037	8
313, 661 205, 894 540, 908 183, 801	105, 938	2, 214, 052	200,000 150,000 100,000	125,000 330,000 90,000 60,000	39, 499 12, 174 17, 122	985, 000 195, 300 146, 300 50, 000	1,581,936	25,000	47,317	10
540,908 183,801	497, 650 73, 332	2,490,182 879 708	150,000	330,000	12,174 17 122	146,300 50,000	1,786,462 $622,586$	50,000	15, 250	11
		818, 323	100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000	60,000	3,615 4,965 15,994 7,651	97, 920 25, 000	510, 416		46,372	13
28,779 59,581 51,733	16, 530 21, 065 20, 043	275, 232 654 409	50,000	95 000	4, 965 15 994	25,000 49 100	190,113 391,653	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	4,000 2,662	14
51,733	20,043	456, 678	50,000	95,000 30,000	7,651	49, 100 37, 500	331, 527		2,002	16
3,813 40,614	3, <b>4</b> 39 29, 976	68, 928 581, 087	25, 000 100, 000 60, 000 50, 000 25, 000	40,000	9/1	6,250 $98,250$	35,313 329,942	1.000	1,394 2,862	17
45, 299 25, 583	24, 926 9, 580	630, 246	60,000	115,000 18,000	21,736 2,737	58, 900 22, 500	368, 385		6,225	19
1 37.349/	8.039	238,680 $175,749$	50,000 25,000	18,000 2,500		25 000	142, 141 122, 416		3,303	20
11,249 73,224 115,569	8,025 26,239 50,822	238, 080 175, 749 227, 704 536, 586 1, 041, 106 119, 785	40,000 50,000 75,000 25,000	2,500 15,000 30,000 50,000	1,701 22,397 38,373 2,350 1,479	38,600 48,900 74,200 25,000	131, 115		1,288	22
73,224	26, 239 50, 822	536, 586 1, 041, 106	50,000 75,000	30,000 50,000	22, 397 38, 373	48,900 74,200	383,956 802,752	1,000	337	23
13,846	4,602 6,704 15,793 24,683	119,785	25,000		2,350	25,000	64, 980		1,206	25
31, 339 19, 005	6,704 15 703		25,000 50,000		1,479	25,000 50,000	127,333	<b></b>	184	26
50, 572	24,683	305, 470 590, 303 153, 613	50,000	5,000 68,000	10, 442 2, 918	50,000	384, 235		35, 151	28
25,076		153,613	25,000 25,000	5,000		25,000 25,000	97, 390 27, 352		9 550	29
4,745 22,796	3, 471 988 57, 789	58, 142	25,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 22,500 170,000	2,500	105	22,000	10,067		970	31
94, 656 34, 588	57,789 37,820	1,344,178	170,000	130,000	36, 920 12, 447	170,000 100,000	788, 308		48,950 13,852	32
93, 137 27, 784	37, 820 28, 086 24, 988 50, 669 14, 084 49, 183 88, 212 53, 763 65, 988 20, 298	153,613 81,914 58,142 1,344,178 713,287 532,577 381,278 1,071,341 254,311 830,218 1,471,660 763,065	170,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 150,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 25,000	5,000 1,000 2,500 130,000 80,000 50,000 15,000 133,000	4,719	50,000 25,000	377,856		13,602	34
27,784 99,197	24,988	381,278 1 071 241	50,000	15,000	4,719 3,137 4,152	25,000 50,000	284,833	<b></b> -	3,309	3!
37,086	14,084	254, 311	50,000	133,000 14,500 30,000 100,000 30,000 100,000 40,000	497	50,000	129, 814		9,500	37
119, 087 131, 094	49, 183	830, 218	150,000	30,000	29, 278 47, 832	62, 500 25, 000	558, 442	<b></b>	2 563	38
65,756	53,763	763,065	100,000	30,000	40,968	on anno	500, 534		165	4(
65, 756 139, 900 56, 903	65,988	763,065 1,360,770 379,263	100,000	100,000	42,882 8,970 2,840	91, 400 98, 700 50, 000	1,010,336	· - • · · · · · ·	8,852	41
1 12.846				31,500	2,840	25 (100)	161,561			43
20, 808 43, 232	7,710	246, 995	50,000	5,000	1 5.059	25.000	163,936	· · • · · · · · ·	326	44
6, 444	7,710 10,976 2,142	246, 995 168, 781 73, 691	25, 000 25, 000		1,351 1,840	6,300	39, 293		1,258	46
32, 208 24, 343	8, 181 11, 004	172, 864 213, 635	25, 000 25, 000	9,000 3,500	2,364 1,312	25,000 25,000	109, 211 158, 823		\$1, 254  2, 761 3, 152 7, 726 149, 126 71, 500 22, 923 110, 037 47, 317 15, 250  46, 372 4, 000 2, 662 1, 394 2, 862 6, 225 3, 303  1, 288 337 773 1, 206  184 35, 151  2, 559 970 48, 950 13, 852 3, 309 22, 416 9, 500 2, 663 1, 258 3, 366 1, 258 2, 289	47 48
17,794	5,750		,		186		,			49
20, 990	14, 110	197, 934	i		5,044	25,000				
44,759	20,628	396, 652	50,000	25,000 3,000	14,979	12,500	293,802		371	51
50,130	23,676	396, 943	60,000 25,000	3,000	14,979 6,778	14,150 12,500	312,748		267	52
50, 130 17, 223 79, 627	20, 628 23, 676 6, 090 50, 222	396, 652 396, 943 143, 907 791, 540	75,000	75,000	5, 916 39, 332 12, 825	25,000	575, 008		2,200	54
44, 399	72.418	361, 488	50,000	20,000	12,825	50,000 12,500	218, 353	1,000	9,310	55
33, 449 175, 946 167, 893	12, 164 113, 200 69, 796	361, 488 336, 170 1, 825, 643 1, 594, 021	50,000 300,000 300,000	20, 000 25, 000 175, 000 225, 000	3,540 56,902 37,474	200,000	1,066,803		371 267 2, 200 9, 310 9, 460 26, 938 109, 579	57
167,893	69, 796			225,000	37,474	50,000	871,968		109,579	58
7,074	11,298	195,784	50,000 35,000	14,000 16,000	1,984	25,000	101,030	<b>.</b>	3,769	59
46, 615 39, 074	14,660 27,224	195, 784 255, 051 350, 255	35,000 50.000	16,000 75,000	7.964	8,750 50,000	191,796 167,291			60
16,579	6,092	132,662	50,000 25,000 80,000	5,000 80,000	4 174	25 000	73, 488			62
1 73,778	23, 348 29, 298	798, 173	80,000 50 000	80,000	8,840	79,500 50,000	547,028 428 820		3,769 805 2,932 1,925 7,906	63
79, 380 62, 926	32,032	751,687	50,000 100,000 100,000	40,000 150,000	0.004	100.000	390, 934		1,925	65
75,091	32, 631	778,682	100,000	50,000	11,466	100,000	509,310			
64, 459 75, 854	34, 201 38, 673	777, 687 744, 480	60,000 50,000	60,000 25,000	47, 404 9, 535	60,000 <b>5</b> 0,000		1,000		

				R	esources.	1
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13	Blue Ball, Blue Ball. Bolivar, Bolivar Boswell, First. Boyerstown, Farmers. Boyerstown, National Braddock, First. Braddock, First. Braddock, First. Braddord, First. Bradford, First. Bradford, Commercial. Bridgeport, Bridgeport. Bridgeville, First. Bristol, Farmers National Bank of Bucks	Jacob Hartz W. B. Hammond. Chas. F. Livengood. Thos. J. B. Rhoads. E. K. Schultz. James A. Russell. John G. Kelly. W. W. Bell. O. F. Schonblom. W. H. Powers. C. H. Mann. Geo. W. Poellot. Benj. J. Taylor.	E. M. Wallace F. E. Robinson. H. L. McVicker. E. M. Herbst. M. H. Schealer. E. C. Striebich. Geo. A. Todd. Geo. H. Mills. H. J. Haggerty. R. L. Mason. W. H. Kneedler. John M. Heany. Charles E. Scott.	604,774 882,944 2,141,228 1,235,803	\$51,710 15,552 31,200 51,750 100,000 102,300 151,000 200,000 103,500 52,200 52,535 40,000	1, 365, 615 96, 540 317, 168
14 15	Brockwayville, First Brookville, Jefferson	S. C. Bond J. B. Henderson	A. R. Chapin J. S. Carroll	148, 898 284, 334	35,750 101,670	51, 167 60, 694
16 17	County. Brookville, National Brownstown, Brownstown.	William Dickey A. V. Walter	L. V. Deemer J. H. Wolf	194, 380 34, 672	50,000 25,884	112,750 27,037
18 19	Brownsville, Second Brownsville, Mononga- hela.	S. S. Graham C. L. Snowdon	M. G. Bulger W. A. Edmiston	338,039 660,510	102,000 103,500	125, 553 169, 974
20	Brownsville, National Deposit.	Joseph S. Elliott			50,000	75,000
21 22 23	Bruin, First BrynMawr, BrynMawr. Burgettstown, Burgetts-	J. F. Shlever Chas. T. Goentner Jno. A. Bell	M. M. Lockwood J. W. Matlack A. H. Kerr	55, 172 118, 438 729, 658	6, 585 12, 500 103, 134	5,776 206,302 188,425
24	town. Burgettstown, Wash-	J. A. Ray	J. Winfield Reed	181,287	51,500	l 1
25 26 27 28 29	ington. Butler, Butler County Butler, Farmers California, First. Cambridge Springs, First Cambridge Springs, Springs National.	Leslie P. Hazlett Jno. Younkins Wm. H. Binns Jacob Bolard Geo. A. McLean	Jno. G. McMarlin J. F. Hutzler W. S. Nicodemus L. A. Marcy J. C. Allee	590 178	200,000 104,000 51,500 51,000 12,758	24,952 131,103 30,683 18,148
30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	Canonsburg, First. Canton, First. Canton, Farmers. Carbondale, First. Carlisle, Merchants Carmichaels, First. Carnegie, First. Carnegie, Carnegie Carolitown, First. Castle Shannon, First. Catasauqua, National	Wm. H. Paxton Daniel Innes Jno. A. Innes Edward Clarkson. J. C. Eckels F. M. Mitchener John A. Bell R. P. Burgan A. W. Buck Oliver R. Lake. James C. Beitel Edwin Thomas	L. T. McFadden. H. A. Bell. R. A. Jadwin. G. W. Cook. Chas. A. Hartley. Herbert A. Johns. Isaac Jackson. F. J. Brophy. J. P. Kuhlman. J. F. Mover.	74, 581 195, 292 232, 736 104, 459 520, 815 205, 104 393, 039 117, 965 238, 842	104,088 103,500 51,426 60,000 103,811 12,875 12,500 52,000 6,768 35,700 413,000	1,782,525 124,867 22,051 59,934 130,174 38,325 16,123 222,145
42 43 44 45	Bank of. Catawissa, First Catawissa, Catawissa Cecil, First C hambersburg, Na-	S. D. Rinard C. J. Fisher Adam Wagner Geo. A. Wood	C. S. W. Fox	95,204 52,209	50,000 51,300 26,000 71,000	123, 121 16, 900
46 47 48 49 50 51	tional Bank of. Chambersburg, Valley. Charleroi, First. Cherry Tree, First. Chester, First. Chester, Chester Chester, Delaware	Geo. H. Stewart J. K. Tener. Porter Kinports. Geo. M. Booth. J. Frank Black J. H. Roop.	R. H. Rush F. Finsthwaite T. Edward Clyde S. H. Seeds	728, 559 278, 306 690, 732 816, 994	20,326 52,000 207,812 309,000	23,000 23,864 368,864 373,585
52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 50	County. Chester, Pennsylvania. Christiana, Christiana Clairton, Clairton Clarion, First. Clarion, Second Claysville, Farmers. Claysville, National Clearfield, Clearfield Clearfield, County National.	John D. Goff Mahlon B. Kent A. G. Wilson. S. Win. Wilson I. M. Shannon D. W. Rasel. J. R. McLain. A. R. Powell.	Roy H. Passmore. John Schutz. F. M. Arnold. M. C. Shannon. Burns Darsie. W. J. E. McLain. H. S. Whiteman, jr.	330, 981 85, 644 568, 804 686, 926	52, 250 50, 733 12, 500 210, 500	24,944 45,500 97,897 3,112 186,096 205,887

Resor	urces.				]	Liabilities	•			Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	liabilities.	
\$25, 370 11, 677 16, 232 21, 949 85, 763 124, 688 391, 300 161, 355 530, 013 340, 830 40, 403 15, 380 52, 400	7, 159 16, 229 9, 977 52, 132 68, 656 254, 837 68, 655 161, 362	310,066 1,236,160 1,236,521 4,304,010 1,713,353 3,108,730 1,468,919	30,000 30,000 50,000 100,000 200,000 150,000 200,000 100,000	3,500 18,000 175,000 100,000 500,000 350,000 350,000	597 1,167 6,283 29,386 20,314 23,129 78,578 70,098 58,118 5,358 1,379	15,000 30,000 50,000 100,000 150,000 149,900 200,000 100,000 50,000	\$163, 175 43, 782 157, 833 203, 783 831, 454 876, 318 3, 342, 889 1, 018, 741 2, 285, 472 1, 100, 801 168, 777 138, 924 730, 870	\$1,000 1,000	\$320 39,889 86,992 15,134 3,160 31,234	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13
65,219 142,650	11,237 54,930	312,271 644,278	35,000 50,000	30,000 50,000	9,756 21,858	35,000 49,400	202, 515 472, 020	1,000		14 15
65, 859 4, 307	15,341 3,541	<b>4</b> 38, 330 95, <b>4</b> 41	100,000 25,000	50,000	7,257 2,061	50,000 25,000	230, 633 43, 273		440 107	16 17
45, 386 224, 928	40,255 65,709	$\substack{651,233\\1,224,621}$	100,000 100,000	85,000 125,000	17,622 44,875	100,000 100,000	323, 036 854, 746		25, 575	18 19
184,083	·		50,000	<b>400</b> ,000	40,543		1,236,347	ł	1	ļ.
15, 569 25, 257 92, 379	4,957 18,310 55,325	88,059 380,807 1,168,921	25,000 50,000 100,000	910 50,000 60,000	285 13,829 19,130	$\substack{6,250\\12,500\\100,000}$	55,614 216,828 889,395		37,650 396	21 22 23
37,863		· '			1			- <b></b>		24
468, 198 74, 140 104, 164 63, 957 26, 050	38,857 31,272 38,172 14,511	517,937 116,131	300,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 40,000	85 000	9,929	12,500	1,625,009 467,198 469,911 367,009 57,083		40, 477 10, 000 3, 035	25 26 27 28 29
101, 421 85, 269 12, 912 157, 995 48, 707 35, 569 74, 881 89, 075 36, 282 52, 448 35, 855 187, 196	24,743 9,360 39,853 24,320 34,065 16,602	500, 673 553 711	25,000 50,000	350,000 5,500 15,000 70,000 19,500	670 1,039 36,911 3,352 12,928 14,160 12,568 3,357	98,600 99,000 49,050 60,000 12,500 12,500 50,000 6,500 35,000 400,000	749, 976 518, 231 77, 147 1, 731, 211 310, 198 118, 590 527, 394 318, 605 395, 354 162, 782 364, 909 1, 018, 302	1,000	18,080 3,215 6,376 4,814 296 33,929 38 766 127,144	30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41
24, 184 31, 209 10, 676 77, 076	40,250		50, 000 50, 000 25, 000 130, 000	10,000 1,000	3,563 3,372 3,290 21,283	50,000	159,849 201,397 56,638 616,850		786 695 <b>39,</b> 593	42 43 44 45
127, 181 63, 732 49, 172 95, 041 117, 832 229, 266	1 47.46X	1,195,189 928,784 433,567 1,409,917 1,717,678 2,247,314	200,000	170,000	17,729	50,000 200,000 283,440 300,000	772,950 715,349 288,898 807,028 846,717 923,212	1,000	19,668 5,230 24 15,160 51,970 98,934	49
31,904 41,174 14,905 55,450 48,555 19,298 116,649 187,081 299,067	9,078 2,644 33,504 26,132 3,597 42,631 49,105	351,873 106,523 595,749 555,815 162,384 926,680	25,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	24,000 2,500 90,000 23,836 125,000 190,000	1,547 3,954 2,517 4,750 222 18,814 5,650	97,097 60,000 25,000 100,000 50,000 12,500 200,000 300,000	251,747 201,488 48,950 298,778 415,229 62,162 716,726 742,717 1,948,398	1,000	4,678 4,838 1,119 4,454 12,000 3,640 132 13,876	53 54 55 56 57 58

				F	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Casbier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1	Clearfield, Farmers and	Isaac Stage	E. O. Hartshorne	<b>\$</b> 199,670	\$107,320	\$10,622
2	Traders National. Clifton Heights, First	Henry T. Kent	E. E. Barry	410, 449	57,330	20,000
3	Clintonville, Peoples	Henry T. Kent Geo. A. Rumsey	James A. Lawson A. P. Silverthorn	110,619	57, 330 22, 525	12,000
4 5	Coalport, First Coatesville, National of Chester Valley.	Geo. D. Benn H. J. Branson	Hugh E. Stone	73,414 687,752	20,800 125,000	20,000 12,000 48,785 312,976
6	Coatesville, National	Wm. P. Worth	M. W. Pownall	1 421 157	101,000	273, 178
7 8 9	Cochranton, First Collegeville, Collegeville.	Wm. P. Worth E. W. Echols	J. H. Allison	153, 102 143, 958 334, 042 478, 435	30,500 51,000	61, 9391
8	Columbia First	A. D. Fetterolf D. H. Detwiler A. J. Musser	W. D. Renninger Horace Detwiler	334,042	70,879	87, 117 218, 239 67, 922
10	Columbia, First	A. J. Musser	J. H. Zeamer	478, 435	70,879 40,000	67,922
11 12	Columbia, Columbia	J. A. Meyers Winfield S. Shaffer.	Joseph Jenson John H. Cooney		50,000 52,200 25,000 26,300	59,725 12,250 56,351
13	Confluence, First	Geo. R. Scull	D. L. Miller	251,142 112,034 161,673	25,000	56, 351
13 14	Conneaut Lake, First	Geo. R. Scull W. R. McGill	D. L. Miller I. M. Lewis	161,673	26,300	26, 431
15 16	Connellsville, First	John D. Frisbee Worth Kilpatrick	E. T. Norton	1,026,734 383,373	76,600 51,200	496, 537 216, 567
17 1	Contmoia, Columbia. Conemaugh, First Conneaut Lake, First Connelsville, First Connellsville, Second. Connellsville, Citizens. Connellsville, Colonial. Connellsville, Yough.	F. E. Markell L. F. Ruth	E. T. Norton J. A. Armstrong Jas. L. Kurtz H. E. Schenck	383,373 508,005 156,203	76,600 51,200 104,000 103,421	9,109 77,003
18	Connellsville, Colonial.	L. F. Ruth	H. E. Schenck	156, 203	103,421	77,003
19 20	Conshohocken, First	Joseph Scisson E. McFarland	E. R. Floto W. D. Zimmerman	453,877 427,755	78,000 126,875	75, 323 357, 064
20 21	Conshohocken, First Conshohocken, Trades- men.	Geo. Corson	John R. Wood	266, 521	126,875 51,750	357, 064 287, 021
22	Coopersburg, First Coplay, Coplay Coraopolis, Coraopolis Corry, Citizens Corry, National	James T. Blank	Robert D. Barron Walter F. Levan	43,130	25,970	37, 583 77, 677 7, 850 186, 560
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Corporalis Corporalis	H. Y. Horn J. A. Ferguson Eli Barlow	Walter F. Levan	27, 590 212, 749 367, 636	25, 632 51, 487	77,677
25	Corry, Citizens	Eli Barlow	J. W. Heck G. H. Barlow	367, 636	51,487 15,000	186, 560
26	Corry, National	Henry Keppel Fred C. Leonard H. P. Goff	Manley Crosby M. S. Harvey H. H. Johns	313,432	12,500 53,242 13,125	24.100
27	Cougersport, rust	Fred C. Leonard	M.S. Harvey	211,096 136,553	53,242 13,125	58,852 41,364
29	Crafton, First Cresson, First	Robert Devereaux.	Chas. A. Cunning-	136, 553 140, 891	51, 531	40, 160
30 31	Cressona, First Curwensville, Curwens-	Chas. F. Beck C. S. Russell	ham. E. D. Meixell L. W. Spencer	34,384 428,615	25,424 104,340	28,770 144,268
32	ville. Dallas, First Dallastown, First	Geo. R. Wright	F. Leavenworth W. H. Anstine	27,550	6,496	62,765
33 34	Danielsville, Daniels-	Geo. R. Wright J. W. Minnich F. M. Hower	W. H. Anstine H. H. Hower	27,550 213,247 104,405	6, 496 52, 300 25, 717	62,765 49,548 17,031
35	ville.	T V Grior	i	1	i 1	
36	Danville, Danville	I. X. Grier W. J. Baldy	W. L. McClure M. G. Youngman Geo. W. Dwier John H. Wurtz	386, 189 270, 386	151, 500 207, 500	883, 771 986, 282 191, 279 75, 397 11, 870 181, 229 38, 388 155, 579 98, 927 138, 397 92, 494
37	Darby, First	W. Lane Verlenden	Geo. W. Dwier	362,013	51,500	191, 279
38 39	Dawson, First	M. M. Cochran C. W. Ellenberger W. G. McCoy H. S. Merryman	John H. Wurtz	362, 013 203, 041 76, 743 224, 320	51,000 26,148 52,000	75,397 11,870
40	Delta, First	W. G. McCoy	A. J. Gourley E. W. Keyser H. J. Evans	224, 320	52,000	181, 229
41 42	Delta, Peoples	H. S. Merryman	H. J. Evans			38,388
43	Derry, First	M. G. Hess E. L. Brown	Alvin W. Mentzer B. W. Brown D. W. Beitzel	220, 869	51,000 12,500 62,400	98, 927
44	Dillsburg, Dillsburg	D. G. Bowman	D. W. Beitzel	237.711	1 62.400	138, 397
45 46	Donora, First	D. G. Bowman John W. Ailes J. M. Gross	Ben. G. Binns R. O. Lauer	301, 424	79,000	92, 494 6 063
47	ville. Danville, First. Danville, Danville. Darby, First. Dawson, First. Delta, First. Delta, First. Delta, Peoples. Denver, Denver. Derry, First Dillsburg, Dillsburg. Donora, First Dover, Dover Downington, Downington,	Jos. R. Downing	Thomas w. Down-	301, 424 46, 696 249, 221	79, 000 20, 263 104, 063	92, 494 6, 063 266, 082
48 49	ton. Downington, Grange Doylestown, Doylestown.	Jos. T. Miller John N. Jacobs	ing. M. S. Broadt John G. King	106, 288 163, 331	51,750 105,000	113, 569 866, 900
50	Dubois, Deposit	R. H. Moore	B. B. McCreight	772, 173	104,000	261,378
51 52	Dubois, Dubois	J. E. DuBois	S. C. Bond	383,814	103, 500	75, 350 30, 094
52 53	Dunbar, First Duncannon, Duncan- non.	T. B. Palmer Geo. Pennell	C. D. Kimball P. F. Duncan	383, 814 134, 155 220, 085	103, 500 51, 500 61, 000	64,818
54	Duncannon, Peoples	Emanuel Jenkyn	Geo. O. Matter	96, 401	26,057	3, 301
55	Duquesne, First	Jas. S. Crawford S. D. Sterigen	Geo. O. Matter Wm. H. Beatty	591, 503 175, 630	51, 915 51, 500	3,301 107,876 201,241
56 57	Duncannon, Peoples Duquesne, First Dushore, First East Berlin, East Ber-	S. D. Sterigen P. C. Smith	M. D. Swarts I. S. Miller	175, 630 243, 810	51,500 12,859	201, 241 57, 133
58 59	lin. East Brady, Peoples East Greenville, Perkiomen.	N. E. Graham F. L. Fluck	F. L. Ludwick E. E. Erb	470, 424 109, 421	67, 926 50, 000	42,000 1,089,600
60	East Mauch Chunk, Citizens.	Quinten Stemler	ł -	· ·	51,975	73, 556
$^{61}_{62}$	Easton, First Easton, Easton	John F. Gwinner William Hackett	Chester Snyder Henry G. Siegfried.	1, 178, 751 1, 323, 897	394, 075 203, 500	793, 947 374, 405

PENNSYLVANIA—Continued.

Resor	urces.				]	Liabilities				-
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$12,367	<b>\$</b> 6,495	\$336,474	\$100,000	\$12,000	\$1,647	\$100,000	\$115,591	\$1,000	\$6,236	1
131, 449 16, 106 30, 147 183, 849	8,351 15,433	641,915 169,601 188,579 1,353,342	50,000 25,000 30,000 200,000	25,000 6,000 200,000	2,028 4,300	50,000 22,000 20,000 124,000	491, 985 120, 572 128, 279 741, 053			2 3 4 5
294, 163 64, 909 18, 089 83, 777 76, 367 131, 401 86, 237 53, 484 31, 807 76, 659 74, 208 23, 516 49, 199 57, 105 53, 444	144,796 25,135 10,279 28,817 25,597 64,878 17,933 10,738 17,018 119,659 29,356 26,308 8,105 26,699	735,754	100,000 50,000 200,000 100,000 300,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 75,000 100,000 100,000	200,000 17,000 8,000 50,000 25,000 60,000 22,000 6,000 200,000 100,000 90,000 35,000 75,000	4,017 2,745 5,651 41,435 53,562 3,711 10,491 4,072 26,806 55,573 13,851 2,307 10,977	27,500 50,000 40,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 75,000 100,000 100,000	237,069 195,089 403,752 481,717 628,201 288,091 171,332 203,159 1,500,263 501,582 417,779 108,085	1,000	4,609 6,350 169 10,803 5,960 783 6,439	7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20
12, 830 21, 137 8, 423 84, 813 56, 863 91, 412 28, 009 24, 784	6,534 16,395 14,001 23,076 26,587	126,051 168,431 294,510 677,085 433,482	25,000 25,000 50,000 60,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	50,000 60,000 18,000 50,000 25,000	15, 687 55, 849 7, 365 13, 726 1, 988	50,000 15,000	73,861 116,300 127,507 486,236 345,562 265,533 123,557 136,748	1,000	1,321 55 145 22,761 250	23 24
12,984 144,604	4,400 33,761	105, 962 855, 593	$25,000 \\ 100,000$	2,500 100,000	8,225	25,000 100,000				30 31
13,004 23,417 19,346	5,994 19,466 8,381	115,809 357,978 174,880	25,000 50,000 25,000	7,250 22,000 5,000	154 8,099 5,919	6,250 50,000 25,000	76,633 227,880 110,461		522 3,500	33 34
164, 036 167, 935 60, 547 361, 266 39, 257 48, 625 25, 186 27, 128 47, 648 46, 135 103, 948 15, 617 59, 888	76, 608 40, 730 9, 182 31, 711 18, 571 18, 235 12, 421 23, 556	741, 947 731, 434 163, 200 537, 885 320, 265 457, 558 392, 365 508, 199 601, 578	50, 000 50, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 60, 000	85,000 105,000 18,000 50,000 10,000 50,000 28,000	19,753 11,833 1,606 7,283 2,565 15,073 11,701 10,156 3,102 621	49, 950 50, 000 49, 840 12, 500 60, 000 75, 000 20, 000	1, 077, 186 1, 106, 491 425, 627 512, 701 93, 594 376, 726 205, 042 288, 871 268, 164 346, 087 405, 976 46, 172 365, 623	1,000	725 12, 204 114, 267 1, 900 3, 926 2, 658 3, 768 3, 955	35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47
25, 430 155, 343	6, 098 66, 931	303, 135 1, 357, 505	100,000 105,000	10,000 105,000		50,000 104,350	129, 586 1, 025, 411		6, 293 3, 103	48 49
236, 405 123, 663 51, 491 32, 203	25, 100	1, 435, 550 711, 427 280, 343 392, 125	100,000 100,000 50,000 65,000	40,000 29,000 75,000	16,752 1,144 4,599	100,000 100,000 50,000 60,000	1,045,130 454,675 150,199 185,097		2, 429	
20, 060 154, 991 54, 495 40, 245	42,957 $21,825$	151, 203 949, 242 504, 691 372, 995	25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000	50,000 40,000	425 19, 121 5, 912 2, 877	50,000 50,000			21,741 1,318	
80, 666 111, 897	37, 072 82, 202	698, 088 <b>1, 44</b> 3, 120	65, 000 50, 000	55,000 63,000	18,576 22,276	65, 000 50, 000	493, 513 1, 250, 367	1,000	7, 477	58 59
11,628	1 '		,	<b>i</b> '		1 '			2,663	1
241, 964 185, 603	184, 882 99, 622	2,793,617 2,187,027	400, 000 500, 000	200,000 100,000	30, 584 <b>54,</b> 274	355, 600 200, 000	1,653,773 1,229,239	25,000	128, 658 103, 514	61 62

10774--cur. 1909----42

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdraits.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2	Easton, Northampton East Stroudsburg, East Stroudsburg.	E. J. Richards Milton Yetter	John H. Neumeyer M. S. Kistler	\$536,707 231,488	\$101,500 51,634	\$309,736 115,689
3	East Stroudsburg, Mon- roe County.	T. Y. Hoffman	J. N. Gish	219, 910	52, 645	234, 841
4 5 6	Ebensboro, First Ebensburg, American Edenburg, Clarion County.	M. D. Kettle John Lloyd G. M. Cushing	A. W. Buck Robert Scanlan H. E. Gibson	645, 033 361, 678 456, 698	52,000 103,794 52,000	113, 854 66, 003 98, 286
8	Edenboro, First Edwardsville, First	C. L. Darrow T. L. Newell	E. J. Evans	99, 835 114, 847	26,000 51,420	7, 457 52, 875
9 10 11	Eldred, First Elizabeth', First Elizabethtown, Eliza- bethtown.	H. H. Redfield W. T. Pierce W. S. Smith	T. F. Wickerham A. H. Martin		51, 420 25, 376 46, 403 116, 000	
12 13	Elizabeth ville, First Elkland, Pattison	J. A. Romberger O. Pattison E. A. S. Clarke	S. A. Weeks	165, 367 309, 132 70, 279 389, 794	25,000 50,000 10,325	74, 511 132, 622 54, 347 60, 700
14 15	Ellsworth, National Elwood City, First Elwood City, Peoples	J. A. Gelbach C. A. Martin	W. J. McKim J. G. Cobler	389, 794 106, 160	51,500	60,700
16 17	Emaus, Emaus	IMI. J. Dackenswe	R. Lorentz Miller	186, 303	15, 604 86, 500	12,043 165,980 60,900 31,965
18 19	Emlenton, First Emlenton, Farmers		E. E. Sloan C. F. Stevenson	1 905.671	116,000 51,000	31,965
20 21	Emporium, First. Ephrata, Ephrata. Ephrata, Farmers. Erie, First. Erie, Second. Erie, Marine. Etna, First. Evans City, Citizens. Everett, First.	M. L. Weidman	J. H. Hibshman H. M. Shuavely	445, 426 332, 487 170, 113 1, 825, 480	105, 500 125, 000 78, 562 237, 348	136, 505 167, 349 234, 792 733, 568
22 23	Ephrata, Farmers Erie. First	J. F. Mentzer William Spencer	jino. K. McDonaid.	170,113 1,825,480	78, 562 237, 348	234,792 733,568
24 25	Erie, Second	F. M. Wallace William B. Trask	H. J. Leslie W. E. Beckwith		307, 062 150, 000	484, 781
26	Etna, First.	W. B. Kroesen	W. E. Beckwith C. J. M. Stoll S. J. Irvine	623, 574 238, 672 231, 866	307, 062 150, 000 13, 125 26, 390	484, 781 914, 990 40, 422 30, 046
26 27 28 29	Evans City, Citizens Everett, First	W. B. Kroesen J. M. List H. F. Gump	James B. Manning.	149,679	26, 390 6, 600	13, 567
30	Exchange, Farmers Export, First	James L. Brannen D. W. Blair	P. R. Foight	29, 483 74, 000	6,600 20,650 15,603	13, 567 31, 056 43, 185
31 32	Factoryville, First			44,762 65,732	30,900 6,486	47, 335 2, 660
33 34	Export, First	J. W. Neely	Jas. Cunningham D. T. Dennison	27,073	6, 486 6, 499 52, 211	47, 335 2, 660 27, 903 32, 169
35 36	Fayette City, Fayette City.	Andrew Brown		32, 592 440, 899		29,300
37 38	Finleyville, First	D. F. Kelchner	Warren G. Hart- man.	153, 663 128, 441	25,900	l }
39 40 41	Ford City, First Forest City, First Forest City, Farmers and Miners.	ŀ	James J. Walker R. R. Zarr	55, 586	51,507 25,937	74, 539 64, 248
42 43	Frackville, First Franklin, First	J. C. McGuinis Charles Miller	Robt. G. Garrett F. W. Officer	81,340 498,132	160.140	180, 379
44	l Eranklin, Lamberton	1 Harry Lamberton	l Chess Lamberton	1 1.067.548	101.500	180, 379 29, 381 22, 214 14, 000
45 46	Fredericksburg, First Fredericktown, First Fredonia, Fredonia	Geo. L. Hill Lyle W. Orr	Lee M. Crowthers.	72,035 119,660 59,791	26,075	14,000
47 48	Fredonia, Fredonia. Freedom, Freedom Freeland, First. Freeport, Farmers. Fryburg, First. Galleton, First. Gallitzin, First. Gap, Gap, Garrett, First. Gettysburg, First. Gettysburg, Gettysburg Girard. National	Lyle W. Off J. W. Craig A. Oswald T. G. Cornell H. N. Hess Jas. T. Hurd Elmer Nelson Jos. C. Walker W. A. Merrill D. G. Minter	E. O. McCauley	. 278.880	103, 500	15, 483 85, 002
49 50	Freeland, First Freeport, Farmers	A. Oswald T. G. Cornell	W.A.Schlingmann. F. K. Weaver. J. I. Dunlap			85,002 296,475 81,013
51 52	Fryburg, First	H. N. Hess	J. I. Dunlap	140, 442 15, 771 197, 359 93, 988 148, 316 79, 968	10, 150 53, 800	1, 108 39, 690
53	Gallitzin, First	Elmer Nelson	Dudley Humphrey Chas. Zimmers	93, 988	6,590	26,831
54 55	Garrett, First	W. A. Merrill	B. Maurice Herr L. A. Beabes Sam'l M. Bushman	79, 968	6,590 51,240 18,493	37, 133
56 57	Gettysburg, First Gettysburg, Gettysburg	D. G. Minter Wm. McSherry	Sam'l M. Bushman E. M. Bender		100,000	132,809 345,398
58 59	Girard, National Girardville, First Glen Campbell, First	F. L. Andrews	E. M. Bender O. M. Sloan Jesse H. Babb	636, 264 167, 779 78, 761	100, 000 145, 000 63, 400 51, 100	39, 690 26, 831 108, 829 37, 133 132, 809 345, 398 43, 676 126, 501
60	Glen Campbell, First	D. G. Minter	T. S. Pearce Paul J. Beck Wm. Mansberger. Esher T. Poticher J. H. Shook		51,750	98, 977 58, 707 8, 859 1, 100
61 62	Goldsboro, First	C. E. Bair	Wm. Mansberger	421, 615 35, 513 14, 890	51,750 51,000 18,531 6,500	8, 859
63 64	Greencastle, First	R. J. Boyd	J. H. Shook	14,890 265,255	6,500 25,000	1,100 237,747
65 66	Glen Rock, First Glen Rock, First Goldsboro, First Gratz, First Greencastle, First Greencastle, Citizens Green Lane, Valley Greensburg, First	J. R. Allebach	Emmert Sheely S. F. Cressman	168, 682 84, 308 1, 022, 333	25, 000 12, 900 51, 246 101, 000	237, 747 27, 858 42, 150 307, 552
67	Greensburg, First	Richard Coulter	L. E. Furtwangler	.1 1,022,333	101, 000	307,552

										-
Resor	urces.				Li	abilities.				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$127,375 59,737	\$36, 308 25, 338	\$1,111,626 483,886	\$100,000 50,000	\$200,000 50,000	\$3,738 7,616	\$100,000 49,300	\$661,076 312,153		\$46,812 14,817	1 2
53, 810	33, 210	594, 416	50,000	50,000	5, 546	49, 100	430, 544		9, 227	3
137, 784 43, 570 106, 185	41, 072 26, 635 36, 505	989, 747 601, 680 749, 674	50, 000 100, 000 50, 000	200, 000 55, 000 40, 000	13, 000 4, 944 25, 957	50,000 99,200 50,000			11, 445 10, 772	
24,076 45,296	6,394 15,582	163, 762 280, 020	25,000 50,000	2,500 12,000	110 1,722	50,000	111, 613 165, 140		7,101 3,830	8
37, 413 78, 115 56, 225	6.719	103, 897 485, 167 575, 227	50,000 25,000 50,000 100,000	30, 000 20, 000		25, 000 45, 000 98, 500	53, 897 345, 485		7,101	9 10
1		1			,	l	332,213	1,000	3, 830 2, 583 3, 762 64 11, 410 4, 365 8, 289 52, 664 10, 000 7, 796 177 335 256 1, 465 20, 000	11
39, 987 48, 518	15, 526 23, 110 7, 426 27, 895	320, 391 563, 382 161, 479 612, 966 159, 402 490, 800 1, 216, 002 391, 830 822, 347 683, 978 531, 333 3, 300, 907 3, 321, 562 2, 149, 620 377, 028	25,000 50,000 25,000	22,000 50,000 5,000 40,000	3, 261 28, 001 1, 203 13, 229	25,000 50,000 10,000	385, 381		2,583	13
19, 102 83, 077	27, 895	612, 966	100,000	40,000	13, 229	50,000	409, 737			15
18, 535 28, 953 118, 719 78, 939	7,060 23,064 61,386 24,255	490, 800	100,000 50,000 75,000 100,000	1,500 25,000 100,000	1,095 9,410 49,710	1 20.000	301,818	1,000	3,762	17
78, 939	24, 255	391, 830	50,000			49,500	278, 096	1,000	04	19
94, 709 39, 385		683, 978	100,000 125,000 75,000	100,000 70,000 50,000 450,000	19, 234 10, 248 10, 816 15, 459 76, 701 18, 370	49,500 99,497 125,000 74,690 150,000	348, 797	1,000	4,365	21
39, 385 25, 384 367, 923	22, 478 136, 588	531, 333 3, 300, 907	75,000 150,000 300,000	450,000	76, 701	74, 690 150, 000	2,371,573	49,969	8,289 52,664	22 23
476,000 351,760	158,050 109,296	3, 321, 562 2, 149, 620	300,000 150,000	300,000		150,000	2, 467, 192 1, 417, 672	1,000	7,796	24   25
62, 324	22, 485 14, 128	377, 028 364, 989	50,000 50,000 25,000		24,256	150,000 12,500 25,000	309, 394 240, 556		177	26   27
19, 426 7, 745			25,000 25,000		1,150	6,250 $20,000$	159, 728 41, 649		335	28 29
13, 027	4,766	176,008 140,790	25,000 25,000 30,000	4, 450 13, 000 4, 000	1,607 1,328	30,000	121,145 75,462		256	30 31
26, 458	8,064 3,698	109, 400 81, 648	25,000 25,000	4,000	265 854	6,250 6,250	73,885 49,544			32
15, 391 10, 528	11,903	258, 928 75, 438 629, 468	25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 24,810 75,000	25,000	1 375	20,000	131, 653 28, 783		1,465	34 35
56, 625	t .	1		}	1,562	75,000	400, 906		20,000	36
69, 346 20, 060	12,083			5,000	6, 190	ı	168, 194			38
91,388 51,098 15,194	27, 364 10, 222				4,362 7,969 1,334	37,500 50,000 25,000	347, 873 435, 558 88, 616		790 3,340 1,237	39 40 41
20, 157 324, 270 128, 370	7 13, 994 36, 414 78, 074 2 3, 604 9, 222 4, 204 18, 474	278, 314 1, 199, 335 1, 404, 873	50,000 200,000 100,000 25,000 25,000 100,000 50,000	15,000 100,000 130,000	2,752 44,031	50,000 156,000	156, 940 591, 080	1.000	3,622 107,224	42 43
128, 370 8, 512	78, 074	1,404,878	100,000 25,000	130,000 3,000	5,818 1,580	100,000	1,069,055 75,383		1,682	44
8,512 30,746 10,992	9,222	199, 703 116, 220	25,000 25,000	3,000 15,000 3,250 50,000	1,801 1,360	25,000 25,000	132, 902 61, 609			46
10, 992 45, 140 40, 250			100,000 50,000	50,000 15,000	1,580 1,801 1,360 2,663 5,338	100,000	278, 333 376, 626		1.017	48
51, 247 22, 385	7, 15,504	340, 006 53, 664	50,000		681	50,000	229, 825 19, 104		4 560	50 51
33, 062 29, 889	19, 192	343, 103	20,000 50,000	20,000	3,568 $2,652$	50,000	218,536	1,000		52 53
99 310		341,248	50,000	5,500 60,000	10, 645	49, 995	169, 101		1,502	54 55
100, 938	10,539 8 9,791 8 54,947 8 62,682	340,000 53,664 343,103 167,72( 341,246 166,483 71,259,253 71,278,803	25,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 145,150	2,500 150,000	4, 919 34, 634 52, 647	100,000	873, 419		1,199	56
21, 098 100, 938 89, 458 119, 533		413, 491	50,000	110,000 7,000	52, 647 479	49,830	305, 182	1,000	1, 237 3, 622 107, 224 1, 682 1, 017 4, 560 1, 502 1, 199 5, 016 3, 098 648 1, 220 2, 935 1, 766 4, 230 7, 962	58
38 204	17,440	296, 186 387, 676 619, 134	50,000 50,000 100,000	7,000 10,000 17,000 40,000	3,574 2,891 12,178	50,000	217, 785		3,098	60
55, 411 10, 532	32, 401 2 5, 006	619, 134 78, 441	50,000 25,000	40,000 800	12,178 588 504	49,850 14,690	466, 458 37, 364		648	62
25, 656	3 1,287 3 27,955	42, 445 581, 613	17,610 100,000	80,000	8,311	3,965 25,000	19, 146 365, 367		1,220 2,935	64
20, 202 48, 048	2 15, 297 3 8, 312	78, 441 42, 445 581, 613 7 244, 939 2 234, 064 1, 853, 196	25, 000 25, 000 17, 610 100, 000 25, 000 50, 000	18,000 2,000	8,311 2,862 7,256 125,403	12,500 50,000	186, 401 120, 569		176 4,239	65 66
313, 695	5l 108, 616	<b>1</b> ,853,196	<b>150,00</b> 0	¥ <b>200</b> , 000	125, 403	100,000	1,268,831	1,000	7,962	67

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Greensburg, Merchants	Jno. D. Miller	J. C. Crownover	\$293,617	\$104,000	\$119,000
2	and Farmers.  Greensburg, Westmore- land.	Lucien Clawson	John S. Sell	901, 661	25,000	98, 800
3 4	Greenville, First	G. G. Stage A. F. Henlein W. C. Alexander	C. E. Witmer	407,500 219,299	126,000 90,000 103,125	189, 303 165, 665 121, 580
5	Grove City, First	W. C. Alexander John A. Bell	L. Henlein W. S. McKay E. B. Harshaw	647, 219 292, 218	103, 125 51, 500	121, 580 36, 707
7 8 9	Halifax, Halifax Hallstead, First Hamberg, First	A. Fortenbaugh A. F. Merrell Joseph S. Hepner	Isaac Lyter Chas. E. Moxley H. Raymond Shol-	407, 500 219, 299 647, 219 292, 218 132, 010 115, 883 93, 030	51,500 25,000 25,500 25,929	36, 707 55, 350 24, 102 32, 263
10	Hanover, First	J. D. Zouck	lenberger. H. E. Hoke	931, 669	205, 500	33, 032 290, 315
11 12	Harrisburg, First Harrisburg, Harrisburg.	Lane S. Hart Edward Bailey	James Brady William L. Gorgas.	931, 669 868, 816 1, 208, 342	205,500 175,000 332,000	145, 439
13 14	Harrisburg, Merchants Harrisville, First Hatboro, Hatboro Hawley, First Hays, Hays Hazleton, First Hazleton, Hazleton Hegins, First	H. D. Hemler R. L. Brown Sam'l S. Thompson	H. O. Miller J. M. Elrick Wm. F. Wilson	1,208,342 683,542 150,132 484,010 281,886 97,309 529,683 1,505,483	50, 000 8, 320 15, 000 52, 000 25, 750 25, 000 50, 000	52, 595 98, 995 234, 000
15 16 17	Hawley, First	James Milham Reid Kennedy	V. A. Decker	281, 886 97 300	52, 000 25, 750	185, 412 27, 282
18 19	Hazleton, First	Jno. B. Price. I. P. Pardee. F. P. Barnd Jno. D. Bogar. J. A. Ray. J. L. Hartman	P. G. Heidenreich A. M. Eby Valentine W. Quigel	529, 653 1 505 488	25, 000 50, 000	185, 412 27, 282 983, 765 1, 563, 815
20	Hegins, First	F. P. Barnd	Valentine W. Quigel	90, 483 137, 329 98, 806 295, 847 103, 694	51,750 25,825	14, 422
20 21 22 23	Hickory, Farmers	J. A. Ray	A. S. Hepner Robt. R. Hays J. G. Shope H. D. Hewit	98, 806	25, 875 101, 000	137, 432 58, 078 107, 740 35, 767
24 25	Hollidaysburg, First Hollidaysburg, Citizens. Homer City, Homer City.	Lynn A. Brua E. J. Miller	H. D. Hewit S. C. Steele	103, 694 76, 939	34, 443 52, 265	35, 767 16, 154
26 27	Homestead, First Homestead, Homestead	J. H. Williams Wm. Ramsay	Heigh Nevin Jno. B. Martin	681, 229 189, 083	103, 281 105, 750	102,976 47,837
26 27 28 29	Houesdale, Houesdale,	Henry Z. Russell John A. Lemmon	Jno. B. Martin. Edwin F. Torry. John E. Finger. E. M. Blough.	189, 300 275, 874 125, 449	57,800 25,000 25,986	47,837 1,392,429 17,800 34,044
30 31	Honeybrook, First Hooversville, First Houston, First	P. J. Blough	E. M. Blough J. K. McNutt	125, 449 60, 699	25,986 25,875	34,044 103,571
32 33	Houston, First	W. B. Houston Lewis W. Beyer S. H. Bennison	J. K. McNutt Geo. W. Ganoe Matthew Rodgers,	60,699 291,331 62,359	25, 875 25, 000 25, 785	209, 400 902
34 35	Hughesville, First Hughesville, Grange National of Lycoming	De Witt Bodine James K. Boak	yr. W. C. Froutz H. G. Van Devender.	330, 642 127, 045	50,000 15,918	199, 710 15, 600
36	County. Hummelstown, Hum- melstown.	John J. Nissley	J. P. Nissley		30,000	(
37 38	Huntingdon, First Huntingdon, Standing Stone.	Wm. M. Phillips John Brewster		194,713	110,000 51,500	65,721
39 40	Huntingdon, Union Hyndman, Hoblitzell	J. C. Hazlett Albert E. Miller	J. A. Blair	1 109 424	16 875	189,943 1,475
41 42	Indiana, First Indiana, Citizens	H. M. Lowry	B. S. Sloan	1,212,133 115,839	100,000 25,963	130.869
43 44	Intercourse, First Irwin, First	R. P. McClellan	JAMOS Hassen .	57,053 224,229	25, 963 35, 715 51, 500	I 112 X42
55 46	Trwin, Citizens	C. W. Gant	1 I Arthur Lange			70,467 34,750
47 48	Jeannette, First Jeannette, Peoples. Jenkintown, Jenkin-	J. Collins Green Hutchinson Smith.	Alf. T. Smith	309,841 164,404 599,710	52,000 12,780 102,000	70, 467 34, 750 25, 999 345, 553
49 50	Jermyn, First Jersey Shore, National.		T. B. Crawford H. G. Rorabaugh.	251,377 277,991	25,250 51,000	1
51	Johnsonburg, Johnson- burg.	mey. M. M. Armstrong	t .	1	i	58, 417
52 53	Johnstown, First Johnstown, Citizens	Henry Y. Haws	David Barry P. F. McAneny	.1 621, 422	212,000 151,540	153, 989 112, 000
54 55	Johnstown, Union Johnstown, United	John H. Waters	Thos. H. Watt Jos. E. Sedlmeyer.	1,221,78	208,000	80, 150
56 57 58	Juniata, First Kane, First Kennett Square, Na-	D. E. Parker C. H. Kemp E. B. Darlington	W. S. Calderwood.	85,765 479,354 456,699	25,800 $61,000$ $101,500$	68,507
59 60	Kittanning, Farmers		Geo. G. Titzell James M. Painter.	459, 156 379, 760	105,600 102,000	141,979 2,500

		Liabilities.								
Resour	ces.		Liabilities.							
	Lawful money.	Total resources, and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$59,877	\$37,176	\$613,670	\$100,000	\$80,000	\$24,927	\$100,000	\$288, 904		\$19,839	ı
167, 689	63, 567	1, 256, 717	100,000	175,000	13, 622	25,000				2
160, 613 68, 539 112, 044 45, 390 35, 916 25, 197 13, 340	37, 024 58, 692 54, 619 17, 827 11, 768 9, 945 8, 070	602, 195 1, 038, 587 443, 642 260, 044 200, 627	100,000 100,000 25,000 25,000	25,000 15,000 20,000 9,000	111, 158 25, 909 14, 458 6, 384 4, 667 1, 550 3, 512	50,000	483, 282 332, 386 793, 629 270, 855 183, 452 140, 077 119, 120	\$1,000	5, 500 1, 403 1, 925	3 4 5 6 7 8 9
133, 964 296, 387 364, 768 207, 193 55, 670 40, 754 52, 626 16, 232 112, 861 379, 160 14, 138 39, 743 34, 785 74, 133	48, 087 50, 257 161, 098 65, 152 18, 482 59, 943 35, 355 8, 082 127, 286 187, 590 3, 603 16, 661 10, 755 25, 933	1, 058, 153 331, 599 833, 707 607, 279 174, 655 1, 778, 565 3, 686, 053 174, 396 356, 990 228, 299	300,000 100,000 25,000 52,000 25,000 25,000 200,000 50,000 25,000	350, 000 140, 000 22, 000 52, 000 25, 000 3, 250 100, 000 500, 000 6, 500	45, 837 6, 887 2, 230 47, 269 12, 277 678 10, 470 21, 805 1, 302 3, 485	25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 25, 000	790, 911 806, 216 1, 175, 299 691, 369 274, 368 663, 648 469, 822 99, 436 1, 536, 701 2, 905, 816 66, 594 276, 443 169, 943 297, 242	1,000 50,000 1,000	1, 141 135, 802 59, 011 69, 897 3, 790 180 21, 291 6, 395 8, 432 2, 062 25, 370 3, 187	10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23
90, 178 12, 903 146, 814 27, 767 186, 961 44, 949 24, 275 34, 823 85, 575 20, 457	12, 477 11, 720 51, 546 16, 924 93, 716 14, 094 16, 734 16, 820 23, 385 4, 780	175, 559 169, 981 1, 085, 846 387, 361 1, 920, 206 377, 717 226, 488	50,000 100,000 100,000 150,000 100,000 25,000	100, 000 4, 500 150, 000 52, 000 25, 000 10, 000 50, 000	26,548 242 73,667 5,092 4,913 5,769	32,500 50,000 100,000 100,000 55,300 25,000 25,000 25,000	173, 380 67, 106 759, 298 176, 852 1, 488, 516 194, 351 146, 575 176, 019 495, 163 62, 333		5, 767 2, 723 1, 274	24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33
42,047 19,085	36,842 12,692	•	i .	ł	l '	50,000				34 35
63, 452	27,500	625,696	50,000	70,000	62,040	30,000	408, 057		5,599	36
147,851 41,011	55, 131 17, 312	1,290,703 $370,260$	100,000 50,000	100,000 10,000	37,008 14,625	100,000 50,000	952,607 245,633	1,000	88	37 38
43, 818 30, 439 116, 849 45, 627 3, 708 81, 354 129, 865 64, 275 21, 240 76, 289	28, 809 7, 337 372, 572 11, 717 7, 054 23, 695 45, 391 18, 797 12, 212 75, 060	528, 835 165, 550 1, 632, 424 254, 100 136, 418 493, 670 641, 540	200, 000 50, 000 35, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000	211,752 10,000 1,750 31,200 75,000 75,000 7,500	6,420 950 487 5,227 4,225	16,250 100,000 25,000 35,000 50,000 50,000 12,500	369, 437 114, 714 1, 108, 929 162, 032 63, 527 361, 983 461, 313 279, 278 161, 592 865, 841	1,000	1,919 127 648 192 21,160 4,563 17,751	39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48
55, 498 33, 036	24, 145 17, 629	507,395 $429,620$	25,000 50,000	25,000 32,000	5,474 1,952	24, 495 50, 000		1,000		49
104, 056	20,997	•		50,000	1	1	300, 263	i .	270	51
1, 103, 101 287, 268 156, 987 287, 374	270, 575 107, 467 46, 108 94, 598	<b>1.069.47</b> 0	400,000 100,000 200,000 200,000	150,000 85,000	74,354 $9,292$	200, 000 100, 000 198, 500 200, 000	852, 460 576, 678	1,000	27,504 1,883 7,370	
19,348 99,641 40,367	4, 003 30, 539 30, 101	739,041	25,000 60,000 100,000	60,000	461 45, 414	24,300 60,000	80, 756 462, 227 422, 034	1,000	50, 400 5, 853	56 57 58
250, 181 140, 151	57, 010 24, 097	1,013,826 648,508	100,000 100,000	100,000 20,000	8,076 2,547	100,000 100,000	703, 950 425, 961	1,000		59 60

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	Præident.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Kittanning, National Kittanning.	H. A. Colwell	Wm. Pollock	<b>\$44</b> 8,616	<b>\$</b> 128, 931	\$200, 732
2 3	Kutztown, Kutztown. Laceyville, Grange National Bank of Wyoming County.	John R. Gouser A. C. Keeney	O. P. Grimley J. B. Donovan	313,848 487,207	51,000 25,750	111, 170 56, 613
4 5 6 7	Lancaster, First Lancaster, Conestoga Lancaster, Fulton Lancaster, Lancaster	N. M. Woods R. H. Brubaker John D. Skiles Ben E. Mann	Henry C. Hasner A. K. Hostetter John C. Carter G. A. Sauber	445,059 1,624,374 1,258,655 1,136,451	210,000 150,000 155,000 70,000	266, 158 79, 297 106, 313 64, 348
8 9 10 11	County. Lancaster, Northern	J. Frederich Sener	E. J. Ryder Du Bois Rohrer J. N. Swinney Horace G. Mitchell.	284, 971 764, 649 40, 180	126,000 100,000 25,494	106, 960 48, 979 25, 289
12 13 14 15 16	Landaster, Peoples. Landisville, First Langhorne, Peoples. Lansdale, First Lansdard, First Lansford, First Lansford, Citizens Latrobe, First Latrobe, Citizens Latrobe, Peoples	Henry W. Watson. Elias K. Freed. Henry L. S. Ruth. Albert J. Thomas. T. J. Nusbaum. James Peters.	E. R. Musselman F. A. Clayton W. H. Kohler W. J. Davis H. H. Smith	321,524 388,905 148,756 332,827 238,020 371,211 458,673	12,500 102,000 51,500 102,251 98,853 100,000 50,000	154,855 510,858 264,043 502,025 140,632 500,078 93,137
17 18 19 20	Latrobe, Citizens Latrobe, Peoples Lebanon, First Lebanon, Lebanon	A. Jamison Philip Doherty B. Dawson Coleman Thomas L. Becker. A. H. Miller	Joseph E. Barnett	458, 673 180, 908 444, 283 559, 305 420, 436	50,000 25,900 50,000 101,000 103,930	93, 137 60,058 479,050 802,055 106,955
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Latrobe, Peoples. Latrobe, Peoples. Lebanon, First. Lebanon, Peoples. Lebanon, Peoples. Lebanon, Valley. Leechburg, First. Leechburg, First. Leesport, First.	C. H. Killinger. Alfred Hicks. W. F. Hill. Albert F. Mogel	Frank H. Reinoehl. C. J. Nieman. C. H. Muatiung. S. M. Deck.	473, 697 301, 177 71, 754 1, 102	25,000 52,406 51,304	171,771 33,318 14,474 1 782
26 27 28 29 30	Lehighton, Citizens Lemaster, Lemaster	Eugene W. Baer Ed. B. Diehl	A. S. Beisel	517,508 65,543 47,968	119,000 25,455	137,653 35,995 161 377
31 32 33	Lewisburg, Lewisburg. Lewisburg, Union Lewistown, Citizens Lewistown, Mifflin	James C. Packer Wm. R. Follmer Samuel Watts S. B. Webber	Chas. Miller	155, 956 516, 438 213, 553 265, 007	54, 281 60,000 30, 690 68,000	369,079 258,045 38,571 285,142
34	County. Ligonier, First	Dr. D. E. Beltz	T. J. Kerr	144 065	12.937	29.010
35 36 37 38 39	Ligonier, National Lilly, First Lincoln, Lincoln Lititz, Farmers. Lititz, Lititz Springs	John H. Frank John Leahey Benjy. Wissler P. J. Roebuck	G. C. Frank A. F. Hunt Samuel H. Wissler. H. H. Gingrich	272,437 100,828 77,316 313,539	52,400 25,635 60,600 104,500	54 050
40 41 42	Livernoof First	Charles H. Snyder Wilson Kistler	H. H. Gingrich P. F. Snyder W. R. Robinson H. A. S. Shuler Moore Fredericks	51,375 24,665 1,053,464	15,227 6,382 25,975 100,000	15,018 38,637 23,203 268,802
43 44 45 46	Lockhaven, First. Loganton, Loganton Luzerne, Luzerne Lyndora, Lyndora Madera, Madera	Calvin Perrin O. K. Waldron	W. A. Morris. G. M. Harris Elias Ritts E. B. Mahaffey	44, 417 136, 888 35, 812 134, 399	11,795 54,078 6,586 15,682	10,509 77,818 18,111 7,603
47 48 49 50	Mahanoy City, First Mahanoy City, Union	Edw. S. Silliman Harrison Ball	H. N. Widdowson Jno. W. Phillips Ira W. Barnes Chas. C. Highley	144,132 626,600 649,789 295,464	52,031 103,000 127,000 101,000	26, 426 254, 395 584, 164 98, 708
51 52 53 54 55	Manheim, Keystone Manheim, Manheim Manor, Manor. Mansfield, First. Mansfield, Grange. Marien ville, Gold	A. H. Danner H. C. Boyd H. A. Lauffer Charles S. Ross E. B. Dorsett	M. G. Hess. H. C. Stauffer. Frank R. Rankin W. W. Allen. W. D. Husted H. S. Keck.	292, 576 253, 116 183, 611 282, 922 217, 248 173, 365	145,000 51,500 25,500	225,396 49,500 30,799
56 57 58	Marietta, First Marion Center, Marion	D. B. Shields D. M. Eyer H. J. Thompson	H. S. Keck Henry S. Rich H. G. Work	350,071	53,177 52,000 127,536 51,988	89,100
59 60 61	Center. Mars, Mars Martinsburg, First. Marysville, First. Masontown, First. Masontown, Masontown Mauch, Churk, Mauch	_	E. P. Sutton. S. S. Horton F. W. Geib	250 041	41 601	24 536
62 63 64	Masontown, First Masontown, Masontown Mauch Chunk, Mauch Chunk.	George W. Neff E. W. Sterling M. S. Kemmerer	Chas. H. Harbison. W. L. Graham. Edgar Twining.	90, 418 75, 290 74, 277 53, 193 887, 084	15,514 26,093 25,766 25,956 304,500	25,180 42,033 508,300
65	Maytown, Maytown	Geo. S. Rhoads, sr.	Chas. D. Zell	15,658	25,331	1,700

Resor	irces.		Liabilities.							Ī
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.		Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	and all	
\$67, 421	\$85, 241	<b>\$</b> 930, 942	\$200,000	\$36,000		\$125,000	<b>\$</b> 569, 942			1
55, 380 24, 886	21,848 6,924	553, 246 162, 981	50,000 25,000	60,000 <b>4,</b> 000	31, 161 950	50,000 24,945	361, 283 108, 086		\$802	3
39,735 240,816 164,629 123,077	19,800 114,563 73,565 81,647	980,752 2,209,050 1,758,162 1,475,523	210,000 200,000 200,000 300,000	42,000 250,000 150,000 265,000	164, 426 82, 646 36, 900 99, 294	210,000 90,000 149,995 70,000	354, 326 1, 496, 700 1, 204, 915 737, 895	\$58,302	31,403 16,352 3,334	4 5 6 7
82,722 38,720 8,505 53,495 91,400 43,864	24, 131 48, 762 3, 933 28, 701 43, 267	624,784 1,001,110 103,401 571,075 1,136,430	125,000 200,000 25,000 50,000 100,000	50,000 125,000	1,360 6,837 42,853	97,600 25,000 12,500	283,760 536,674 52,041 448,796 761,490 371,867	1,000	3, 334 35, 286 11, 985 2, 942 7, 087 1, 771 3, 025 59, 821 4, 067 18, 854 55 52 24, 000 8, 876 5, 633 288 47 20, 252 2, 663	8 9 10 11 12 13
75,337 44,746 220,205 113,414 76,978	48, 762 3, 933 28, 701 43, 267 20, 792 51, 513 38, 532 69, 152 33, 726 17, 235 72, 490 86, 330	1,136,430 528,955 1,063,953 560,783 1,260,646 748,950 361,079 1,297,241 1,642,455 725,775 824,754	50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000	19,000	3, 296 43, 147 30, 810	50,000 100,000	818, 638 377, 666 917, 499 568, 140 229, 526	1,000 1,000	3,025 59,821	14 15 16 17 18
251, 418 93, 765 57, 751 117, 286 67, 930 44, 150	36,703 37,000 20,005	725,775 824,754 474,836	50,000	100,000 43,000 5,000	8, 101 73, 453 1, 244	25,000 50,000 50,000	1,068,422 422,619 526,249 330,592 87,349	1,000 1,000	18,854 55 52	20 21 22 23 24
18,708 121,523 55,209 6,550 24,685	58,766 38,322 5,514	33,213 1,075,647 867,692 139,057	75,000 100,000 25,000	68,000 70,000 5,000 10,000 100,000	8,961 369 3,821 75,279 75,834 4,965	50,000 100,000 25,000 12,500 50,000 59,200 50,000	18, 266 873, 771 583, 098 83, 400 208, 025 362, 825		24,000 8,876 5,633 288 47	25 26 27 28 29 30
81,651 72,021 19,206	ŀ		1	,			612,320 198,906		20,252	31 32
105,286 38,625	51,479 22,295	247.832	25,000	10 500	1 716	12.500				1
59,925 25,000 17,396 39,611 102,367 15,800 13,653	27,493 11,583	444,080 181,962 315,851	50,000 25,000 60,000	25,000 7,500 30,000 35,000	21,241 1,550 15,044 3,840	50,000 25,000 60,000	297,839 122,912 149,627 337,500 119,105	1,000	1,178 41,460 40	35 36 37 38 39
9,961 50,639 11,585	3,577 14,806 3,510	1,714,339 . 80,259 334,230 75,604	25,000 25,000 180,000 25,000 50,000 50,000	400,000 15,000	100,341 444 2,684 3,427	100,000 11,500 50,000 6,250	36, 161 929, 759 43, 315 215, 072 40, 927		293 4,240 1,474	41 42 43 44 45
16, 409 52, 344 91, 752 115, 101 15, 403 13, 145	8, 269 10, 831 65, 296 73, 100 7, 362 19, 847	182,362 285,764 1,141,043 1,549,154 517,937	50,000 50,000 100,000 125,000 50,000 60,000	100,000 250,000 40,000	29,108 19,312 9,229	I 50.000	104,735 170,561 806,226 1,014,474 316,628	1,000	5,709 15,368 51,080 33,085	46 47 48 49 50
39,960 75,624 40,261 58,164 29,404	22,852 16,698 18,801 18,261 10,008	398,283 412,190	50.000	45,000 20,000 6,000	13,362 2,431 9,538	50,000 25,000 50,000	337,709 254,502 307,599 301,118 153,763	1,000	1, 178 41, 460 293 4, 240 1, 474 5, 709 15, 368 51, 080 33, 085 1, 653	52 53 54 55 56
25, 524 31, 421	17,615 16,023	609,846 220,087	100,000 50,000	100,000 25,000	29,918 6,647	50,000	188, 440			58
23, 454 15, 526 11, 497 39, 876 68, 539 149, 290	18,968 8,875 9,293 7,806 16,304 101,398	134, 130	<b>25 000</b>	5,000 10,250	546 198 9,992	40,000 15,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 246,400	252,120 88,584 66,340 87,879 144,892 1,201,040	1,000	3,385 34 62,874	59 60 61 62 63 64
18,075					1		12,760			6 <b>5</b>

-						
					Resources	3.
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2	McAdoo, First	Johr H. Burnard Ner B. Middles- worth.	Howard I. Smith E. W. P. Benfer	\$31,694 68,448	\$25,869 26,073	\$126,551 16,439
3	McConnellsburg, First	W. Scott Alexander	Merrill W. Nase	152,418	25,564	59,470
4	MoDonold First (	Edward McDonald.	G S Comphell	668,805	12,500	253,018
5	McKeesport, First	James S. Kuhn Thomas M. Evans	Chas. A. Tawney	152,418 668,805 2,063,694 1,195,044	25,564 12,500 350,000 193,700	253,018 430,223 374,022
7	McKeesport, Union	J. D. O'Neil T. M. Friend	Chas. A. Tawney D. H. Rhodes R. M. Baldridge	1 40U. 428	100.000	81,051
8	McKeesport, First McKeesport, National McKeesport, Union McKees Rocks, First McVeytown, McVey-	T. M. Friend	H. W. Sutton J. E. Rupert	353,982 59,347	103,033 26,081	81,051 116,261 106,536
9		W. P. Stevenson	J. E. Rupert	i		(
10	Meadville, Merchants	W. S. McGunnegle.	John H. Reitze	475,854	25,000	205,500
11 12	Meadville, New First Mechanicsburg, First	Chas. Fahr Martin Mumma	C. S. Burwell	245,036	155,780 100,000	597.038
13	Mechanicsburg, First Mechanicsburg, Second	Samuel F. Hauck	Jas. A. Brandt F. K. Ployer S. B. Snively Stover	851,985 245,036 156,207	100,000 51,700	221,335 597,038 297,880
14	Mechanicsburg, Mechanicsburg.	John A. Coover		73,448	52,213	53,917
15	Media, First Media, Charter	Wm. H. Miller	Robert Fussell	671,682 501,118	100,000 104,000	363,107 83,161
16   17	Mercer, First	Jesse Darlington A. J. McKean	A. J. Darlington C. G. Williams	554,180	122,000	183,568
18	Mercer, First	A. B. Carter	R. C. Kerr	554, 180 200, 087	122,000 30,800	1
19	Mercersburg, First Meshoppen, First Meyersdale, Second Meyersdale, Citizens Middleburg, First	D. W. Faust	F. P. Brewer J. G. Hahn	68,319	12,797	12,710 100,661 68,325 83,100 104,337
20 21	Meshoppen, First	C. G. Brown	J. G. Hahn		26,000	100,661
22 1	Meyersdale, Citizens	S. B. Philson	J. H. Bowman. R. H. Philson. Jas. G. Thompson B. T. Brandt	496, 172	67,060 69,924 60,000	83, 100
23	Middleburg, First	G. Anteu Schoch	Jas. G. Thompson .	496, 172 421, 232	60,000	104, 337
24 25		H. S. Roth Edward J. Allison .	Thomas E. Poe	82,049 88,600	52,000 51,091	
26	Midland, First Midway, Midway Mifflintown, First	D. G. Bamford Wm. Hertzler	R. M. Donaldson Ezra C. Doty	212, 631 466, 993	52,050 52,500	27,877 32,875 23,426
27 28	i mimintown. Juniata	Louis E. Atkinson.	J. Lloyd Hartman	466,993 368,149	52,500 60,000	23, 426 201, 037
29 30	Valley. Milford, First Millersburg, First	A. D. Brown A. Douden	John C. Warner	61,329 242,918	25,900 50,000	101,903 108,600
31	Millerstown, First. Millerstown, First. Millerstown, First. Millerstown, First. Millville, First. Milton, First. Milton, Milton. Minarsylle First	A. H. Ulsh J. Harry Pickle Geo. L. Moore	J. E. Rounsley I. N. Witmer E. M. Emery	53, 639 19, 547 40, 348	20,800 13,824 25,998	108,600 81,669
32 33	Millsboro, First	Geo. L. Moore	E. M. Emery	19,547	13,824 25,998	42, 118 13, 246
34	Millville, First	William Masters			25,000 102,200 100,000 12,500	175, 450
35 36 37 38	Milton, First	C. H. Dickerman H. W. Chamberlin .	G. C. Chapin. H. Judson Raup. Harry F. Potter Chas. E. Steel.	250,738 302,718	102,200	194, 815 100, 931 286, 979
37	Minersville, First	Charles R. Kear	Harry F. Potter	191, 405	12,500	286, 979
38 39	Minersville, First Minersville, Union Mohnton, Mohnton Monaca, Citizens Monaca, Monaca	A. J. Crawford	Chas. E. Steel	1 109.509		
40	Monaca, Citizens	Geo. H. Leininger John T. Taylor	Mont D Youtes	1/0 050	20, 671 25, 771 13, 000	8, 161
41 42	Monaca, Monaca	Geo. Lay	Robert Campbell	151,420	13,000	6,790
43	Monessen, First Monessen, Peoples Monongahela, First	Liteo. Nash	Liessa Hancock	286, 576	51,650 52,500	78,394 70,278 81,627
44	Monongahela, First	Joseph Lytle	Jesse Hancock D. E. Davis Jos. P. Housel	151, 420 231, 711 286, 576 362, 698 195, 749	52,500 43,236 51,500	81,627
<b>45</b> <b>46</b>	Montgomery, First Montgomery, Farmers and Citizens.	Joseph Lytle Hervey Smith A: P. Hull	Louis L. Schock	107,563	36,050	18,970 23,367
47	Montagranilla First	C. E. Bennett	John H. Sherman	236, 879	26, 100	30,339
48 49	Montrose, First	H. L. Beach W. J. Baker	Wm. H. Warner	343, 366 299, 380 45, 568 333, 506 391, 945	51,510 51,675	397,821 117,197
50	Moscow, First	W. J. Baker J. E. Loveland	C. F. Pross. W. B. Miller M. K. Watkins. Geo. E. Berner	45,568	25, 375 61, 662	117, 197 24, 275 2 296, 925 97, 880
51 52	Mount Carmel, First	Voris Auten Thos. M. Righter	M. K. Watkins	333,500	61,662	296,925
53	Montrose, First.  Montrose, First.  Montrose, Farmers  Moscow, First.  Mount Carmel, First.  Mount Carmel, Union.  Mount Holly Springs,	A. C. Givler	G. C. Hall.	55, 121	72,000 25,378	15,200
54	First. Mount Jewett, Mount Jewett.	M. J. Gallup	J. G. Amsler	1 '	1 ′	1 '
55	Mount Joy, First	Thos. J. Brown H. C. Schock	M. M. Brubaker	296, 147	103,000	165, 529
56 57	Mount Joy, First Mount Joy, Union Mount Morris, Farm-	H. C. Schock Robert Shear	I. S. Longenecker. J. W. Rogers	296, 147 429, 493 197, 421	103,000 104,000 15,560	165,529 149,186 17,306
<b>5</b> 8	ers and Merchants. Mount Pleasant, First	John D. Hitchman	Geo. W. Stoner	293, 205	101.750	
59	Mount Pleasant, First. Mount Pleasant, Peoples Mount Union, First.	Chas. R. Ferner A. B. Gillam John M. Froelich	Geo. W. Stoner W. E. Shope G. B. M. Kepler	293,205 87,078 92,272	101,750 33,228 26,000	151,700 40,500 62,924 92,666
60 61	Mountville, Mountville,	John M. Froelich	J. H. Witmer	146, 518	20,000 52,500	92, 924
62	Mount Wolf, Union	L. G. Kunkle	1 D. B. Hartman	.1 49.43	il 25.363	
63 64	Muncy, Citizens Munhall, First Myerstown, Myerstown.	Stephen Soars	Frank M. Opp	251,787 90,733 286,967	12,500 12,750	15, 198 41, 000
65	Myerstown, Myerstown.	John A. Donges	Geo. H. Horst	286, 96	52, 68	182, 403
	, , ,, ,, ,,,			, 500	5, 50.	,

		Liabilities.								
Reso	urces.		Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$11, 260 12,095	\$10,155 5,328	\$205,529 128,383	\$25,000 25,000	\$5,000 5,000	\$627 2,463	\$25,000 24,750	\$149,809 70,405		<b>\$</b> 93 765	
24,771 251,767 754,378 137,379 129,745 69,016 24,540	35,889	281,113 1,257,435 3,758,202 2,043,505 872,713 670,841 227,897	25,000 50,000 300,000 200,000 150,000 100,000 25,000		5,725 29,936	25,000 12,500 300,000 190,000 150,000 99,000 24,600	986,027 2,576,232 1,309,337 534,134 366,621 169,446		1,296	4 5 6 7 8 9
98,099 164,041 96,895 55,051 16,663	98,520 51,028 36,618	885,241 1,491,661 1,089,997 597,456 202,780	100,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	100,000 100,000 30,000	62,000 19,627 2,322	25,000 97,750 100,000 50,000 50,000	617,274 1,076,211 759,178 443,979 90,336	50,000	5,700 11,192 21,155	10 11 12 13 14
97,889 57,321 167,064 74,704	56,500 33,218 45,003 21,814	1,289,178 778,818 1,071,815 432,914	100,000 100,000 120,000 80,000	300,000 18,000 120,000 30,000	26,683 9,828 54,053 9,859	100,000 100,000 120,000 30,000	735,738 495,830 657,763 283,055		26,757 55,160	15 16 17 18
14, 208 66, 016 28, 564 91, 389 69, 024 37, 332 15, 948 32, 371 43, 117 35, 723	16, 463 19, 507 38, 532 30, 017 9, 026 5, 565 14, 097 33, 888	779, 117 684, 610 256, 245 189, 081 344, 024 619, 924	65,000 65,000 50,000 50,000	25,000 70,000 100,000 12,000 10,000 35,000 30,000	9,976 14,560 1,888 758 6,431	65,000 65,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	68, 628 286, 795 275, 491 567, 149 468, 700 141, 214 78, 323 202, 594 485, 557	1,000	70 557 992 1,350 1,143	19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27
43, 517 51, 514 12, 153 17, 074 20, 666 49, 303 140, 238 21, 537 83, 191 19, 191 20, 916 31, 546 56, 377 84, 477 24, 656	16, 945 8, 022 3, 298 112, 235 19, 405 32, 105 50, 678 24, 24( 6, 841 8, 881 11, 793 11, 793	249, 763 469, 977 176, 283 168, 497 100, 368 281, 516 616, 461 675, 992 563, 141 409, 140 211, 985 214, 547 436, 369 494, 427 603, 307	25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000	25,000 75,000 95,000 10,500 2,500 16,500 11,000 40,000 25,000	7, 104 7, 336 7, 998 8, 250 32, 524 7, 021 20, 334 2, 710 2, 604 771 1, 690 4, 928	13, 4/0 25, 950 100, 900 100, 900 11, 900 20, 900 25, 900 12, 500 50, 900 42, 500 50, 900	180, 725 287, 881 124, 281 47, 666 42, 366 197, 100 329, 226 406, 781 293, 388 115, 897 119, 714 104, 357 291, 442 365, 986 477, 566 1107, 533		478 888 793 2,500 2,208 2,397 44,746 4,126 2,543 400 1,916	29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46
30, 519 79, 378 52, 910 5, 465 48, 010 42, 781 11, 933	40,859 29,010 7,822	912,934 550,178 108,506 767,174 643.000	50,000 50,000	100,000 25,000 6,055	25,390 3,750 41,075 7,082	25,000 51,400	685,675	1,000	869 650 5,522 496 491	48
23, 179 22, 549 55, 047	1	288, 525	60,000	75,000	1	1	143, 414 328, 589	1,000	360 2,393	54 55 56
164, 34 11, 93 . 7, 206 19, 46 24, 10 19, 68 57, 34 59, 90	1 15, 16; 1 32, 88; 1 5, 57; 5 13, 93; 2 13, 15; 5 3, 61; 6 18, 37; 2 24, 87;	743,885 743,885 178,304 202,335 324,296 102,745 317,545 226,696	25, 000 2 100, 000 50, 000 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000	11,000 80,000 25,000 5,000 25,000 4,687 18,425 1,250	4,275 25,937 1,638 764 5,527 968 6,018	7 99,200 8 32,500 4 24,499 7 50,000 9 25,000 12,000 12,500	219, 100 429, 638 69, 166 147, 078 192, 238 0 47, 088 0 231, 101 0 153, 948 0 424, 173		9,106 1,534 9,000 1,535	57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65

-				R	esources.	Ī
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Nanticoke, First	John Smoulter A. A. Enke Alfred Hicks. R. F. Babp Thomas Cope L. C. Allen Doty Guthrie	H. D. Flanagan E. M. Muir J. G. Campbell A. E. Frantz M. F. Swartz J. K. Kift R. A. Dornon	\$708, 714 207, 748 209, 771 411, 045 598, 687 59, 307 150, 965	\$103, 400 162, 000 51, 000 52, 000 101, 800 26, 000 25, 484	\$1,052,312 168,096 54,525 36,725 599,624 30,690 36,200
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15	New Berlin, First New Bethlehem, First New Bloomfield, First New Brighton, Old New Brighton, Union Newcastle, First Newcastle, Citizens Newcastle, National Bank of Lawrence	G. A. Schoch F. L. Andrews Jas. W. Shull Chas. C. Townsend. C. M. Merrick W. S. Foltz T. W. Phillips Edward King	Cyrus A. Eaton C. E. Sheffer. J. T. Alter. C. E. Kennedy Geo. L. Hamilton. Saml. Foltz. J. H. Lamb. C. F. Montgomery.	63, 421 520, 380 237, 420 340, 083 460, 619 970, 350 1, 058, 160 1, 787, 137	20, 588 50, 000 50, 680 51, 550 103, 600 208, 000 201, 000 150, 000	27, 813 125, 941 34, 556 17, 300 50, 533 432, 500 227, 775 678, 421
16 17	County. Newcastle, Union New Cumberland, New Cumberland.	Wm. W. Eichbaum E. S. Herman	J. E. Aiken F. E. Coover	149,868 201,577	25,750 25,000	17,649 51,000
18 19 20 21	New Freedom, First New Haven, New Haven New Holland, Farmers. New Holland, New Hol- land.	Geo. F. Miller Kell Long E. L. Roseboro Geo. O. Roland	W. H. Freed Jas. C. Long Chas. S. Zwally Geo. F. Besore	242, 383 159, 828 88, 256 420, 419	52,000 51,750 52,022 35,000	9, 400 34, 047 38, 525 149, 825
22 23	New Kensington, First. New Milford, Grange National of Susque-	E. E. Patton W. H. Tingley	Frank E. Pratt F. J. Gere	172,991 70,278	52, 500 25, 500	49, 505 32, 205
24 25 26	hanna County. Newport, First Newport, Citizens New Salem, First	Jas. B. Eby. W. H. Gantt. John C. Neff.	P. K. Brandt J. E. Wilson Charles S. Hemp- stead.	257,348 152,264 107,624	43, 400 26, 000 26, 250	224, 474 15, 535 6, 952
27 28 29 30 31	Newtown, First Newville, First Nicholson, First Norristown, First Norristown, Montgomery.	W. H. Walker E. R. Hays G. G. Rought C. Henry Stinson W. H. Slingluff	H. B. Hogeland J. S. Gracey F. H. McIntyre George R. Kite Egbert Bailey	170, 903 412, 448	100,000 103,000 51,455 200,000 207,000	635, 328 390, 391 44, 539 561, 849 605, 329
32 33 34	Norristown, Peoples Northeast, First North East, National Bank of.	G. W. Blaine R. A. Davidson	B. B. Hughes B. C. Spooner F. M. McDonald	761,605 248,002 80,411	154, 500 26, 250 36, 343	180,020 12,197 35,884
35 36	Northumberland, Northumberland. North Wales, North Wales.	Chas. Steele Henry R. Swartley.	John L. Sheef H. S. Swartley	146,371 214,321	30,450 52,000	91,464 147,518
37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48	Wales. Oakdale, First. Oakmont, First. Oil City, First. Oil City, Lamberton. Oil City, Oil City. Oley, First. Olyphant, First. Orbisonia, First. Orwigsburg, First. Oscoola, First. Oxford, Farmers. Oxford, Natl. Bank of	John McLarren D. M. Taylor S. R. Dickey	H. A. Guepner Geo. W. Garrett E. C. Blandy R. A. Walker M. E. Snodgrass	1,599,774 388,305 61,164 397,303 35,977 107,700 231,875 342,210 254,503 70,662	77,500 51,600 51,500 100,000 25,900 25,906 6,562 51,250 52,000 78,000 15,382	21,230 76,414 183,773 87,127 245,482 49,804 118,217
50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60	Palmerton, First. Parkers Landing, First. Parkesburg Parkesburg Parmassus. Parnassus. Patton, First. Patton, Grange. Peckville, Peekville. Pen Argyl, First. Pen Argyl, Pen Argyl. Penbrook, Penbrook. Pennsburg, Farmers. Perkasie First.	Jno. Y. Latta. D. S. Gailey Win. H. Sanford. J. A. Schwab J. D. Peck William Turner J. H. Werner W. H. Wolf Jona. P. Hillegass Henry G. Moyer	M. F. Hamill. C. R. Alter M. D. Bearer. H. N. Barrett. Thomas Hewett. Wm. H. Oyer. W. R. Foust. E. J. Wieder. Walter K. Terry.	360,738 244,932 198,838 402,211	15, 382 25,000 50,000 25,875 104,250 20,737 26,100 103,254 51,500 25,513 76,500 63,000	52,003 111,785 242,064 51,072 11,301 146,935 188,834
61 62	Perryopolis, First	M. M. Cochran J. Tatnall Lea	Howard Adams Kenton Warne	121,956 6,436,673	52,718 1,001,000	66,869 2,228,392

Resou	irces.		Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$165, 929 48, 070 65, 705 34, 081 133, 933 16, 437 30, 338	\$100, 659 38, 784 20, 427 23, 370 63, 717 5, 948 13, 148	256, 135	25,000	22,000 25,000 40,000 150,000 2,000	\$48, 455 3, 378 15, 386 724 37, 113 732 3, 978	\$100,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 24,500 24,980	\$1,717,748 397,603 261,042 386,971 1,096,205 86,150 186,533	\$1,000 1,000	\$13, 811 717 29, 522 14, 443	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
5, 067 83, 848 18, 685 41, 378 35, 733 469, 575 257, 279 1, 084, 160	8, 997 37, 368 39, 467 17, 602 25, 192 117, 662 98, 395 319, 040	380, 808 467, 913 675, 677 2, 198, 087 1, 842, 609	25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 100, 000 300, 000 200, 000 150, 000	75, 000 25, 000 30, 000 80, 000 500, 000 225, 000 1, 000, 000	7,075	18,150 50,000 48,600 50,000 100,000 190,000	75, 661 637, 324 250, 114 280, 727 379, 342 1, 126, 002 1, 175, 479 2, 531, 924	1,000 1,000	608 2, 102 8, 897 564 2, 577	8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15
19,808 31,848	11,515 17,147	224, 590 326, 572	100,000 25,000	10,800 15,000	870 3,109	25,000 23,900	79, 662 233, 014		8, 258 26, 549	16 17
34, 290 31, 889 17, 587 75, 891	13, 890 9, 504 6, 406 30, 127	287, 018 202, 796	50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 125, 000	20,000	4,139 2,759	49, 590 50, 000 49, 500 34, 240	226, 594 162, 879 86, 338 440, 896		9, 199 5, 546	18 19 20 21
60, 034 22, 502	21, 792 6, 451	356, 822 156, 936		1	2,086 468	50,000 24,450			441	
59, 024 21, 964 26, 290	35,060 12,990 9,088	619, 306 228, 753 176, 204	50,000 50,000 25,000	60,000 12,000 22,000	18,865 2,239 1,479	40,500 25,000 25,000	447,308 139,438 102,725		2, 633 75	24 25 26
81,703 53,394 25,591 109,086 99,845	26, 492 15, 705	1, 175, 249 695, 072 308, 193		35,000 12,000	40,717 12,162 1,856 19,642 68,027	99,000 100,000 50,000 200,000 200,000	731, 389 446, 820 194, 089 825, 358 1, 099, 208		4,143 1,089 248 9,076 15,864	27 28 29 30 31
157, 925 64, 848 12, 732	74,837 24,829 8,175	1,328,887	150,000 50,000	65,000 35,000	4				1,735 615	
63,422	21,022		30,000	20,000	ļ	1				
17,494			50,000	35,000	8,834	49,300	287,063		20,097	36
48, 421 38, 652 102, 214 187, 452 56, 324 22, 365 91, 025 29, 620 51, 640 67, 347	13,288 58,350 121,915 21,942 7,429 42,409	193,272 740,416 167,863 477,366	100,000 100,000 100,000 25,000 100,000 25,000	50,000 160,000 25,000 50,000 3,500 46,000	25,962 4,394 68,011 21,298 1,423 5,089 12,475 614 5,054 2,760	75,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 24,200 24,400 6,250 49,500	219,889 609,093 1,658,255 362,307 138,983 552,170 132,499 325,607 284,789	1,000	20,097 2,000 2,289 91 1,371 1,205 1,065 4,653 4,653 65,314 4,037 20,025 2,163 4,659 5,555 17,477 2,901	38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45
51,640 67,347 57,247 170,226 24,003 47,446 23,683 56,597 57,728 43,156 30,451	17,036 14,262 33,093 14,696 25,071 19,638	173,563 173,567 274,265 499,578 290,060 639,657 380,466	125,000 25,000 25,000 50,000	100,000 5,000 25,000 54,000 12,500 45,000	17,680 23,308 1,617 3,719 2,845 1,261 11,088	74,100 125,000 14,990 25,000 25,000 25,000 20,000	402,485 665,736 122,922 195,546 322,708 226,299 383,569 279,430	1,000	4,653 65,314 4,037 20,025	47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54
54,945 29,022 7,788 37,061 43,462 148,473 3,788,511	14,948 2,983 27 523	841,645 331.001	25,000 75,000	2,500	3,750 5,507 7,190 321 8,550 4,519 5,099 82,681	25,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 75,000 60,000 50,000	531,479 531,479 208,256 55,239 458,795 479,355 271,471 5,088,512	1,000	4,659 5,555 17,477 2,901 5,921,052	56 57 58 59 60 61 62

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

ì				Re	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Philadelphia, Second Philadelphia, Third Philadelphia, Sixth Philadelphia, Eighth Philadelphia, Ninth Philadelphia, Tenth Philadelphia, Bank of	Benjamin Rowland Louis Wagner Wm. S. Emley Chas. Porter Jas. E. Mitchell Jno. K. Cuming H. G. Michener.	Chas. W. Lee	\$1,617,783 3,563,455 1,176,907 2,407,257 2,996,030 771,759 9,860,354	\$181,750 354,000 155,023 292,125 105,000 103,000 520,000	\$420,220 958,408 166,863 539,904 291,711 214,512 3,038,745
8	Philadelphia, Centen-	C. H. Clark, jr	E. M. Malpass	2,043,285	100,000	
9 10	nial. Philadelphia, Central Philadelphia, Corn Ex-	Wm. T. Elliott Benj. Githens	William Post Chas. S. Calwell	13,687,534 12,598,140	416,212 1,076,389	797,181 1,203,232
11	change. Philadelphia, Farmers	H. W. Lewis	H. B. Bartow	7,623,243	2,022,270	3,682,132
12	and Mechanics. Philadelphia, Fourth Street.	R. H. Rushton	R. J. Clark	27,827,267	3, 174, 710	6, 393, 948
13 14 15	Philadelphia, Franklin. Philadelphia, Girard Philadelphia, Kensing-	J. R. McAllister F. B. Reeves E. A. Landell	E. P. Passmore Joseph Wayne, jr W. W. Price	21,998,195 27,222,198 1,368,422	571, 890 1, 106, 680 153, 000	3,778,086 3,821,564 227,997
16	ton. Philadelphia, Mana- yunk.	Edw. H. Preston	R. B. Wallace	1,574,610	203, 462	268,025
17	Philadelphia, Manufac- turers.	Wm. H. Heisler	Samuel Campbell		153,000	185, 885
18	Philadelphia, Market Street.	Geo. H. Earle, jr	Wm. P. Sinnett	' '	1,036,000	
19 20	Philadelphia, Merchants Philadelphia, National Bank of Germantown.	F. W. Ayer Thomas B. Homer.	Thos. W. Andrew Walter Williams	8,021,074 1,769,706	614, 535 238, 693	2, 326, 473 761, 253
21	Philadelphia, National Bank of the Northern	Joseph Moore, jr	E. S. Kromer	2,833,719	205, 625	781,007
22	Liberties. Philadelphia, National Security.	Philip Doerr	J. H. Dripps	3, 129, 731	254, 000	164, 433
23 24	Philadelphia, Northern. Philadelphia, North-	H. F. Gillingham Edw. A. Schmidt	Bernard Taylor Linford C. Nice	1,443,561 1,878,554	208, 500 235, 000	266, 903 931, 840
25 26	western. Philadelphia, Penn Philadelphia, Philadelphia.	S. S. Sharp Levi L. Rue	M. G. Baker Harry J. Keser	4, 543, 041 31, 656, 795	150,000 1,498,000	878, 272 3, 637, 543
27	Philadelphia, Quaker City.	W. H. Clark	W. D. Breisford		515,000	873, 110
28	Philadelphia, South- wark.	J. B. Harper	W. W. Foulkrod, jr.		269, 500	
29	Philadelphia, South- western.	Wm. J. Barr	Jno. T. Scott, jr	1	50,000	·
30 31	Philadelphia, Textile Philadelphia, Trades- mens.	Henry Reutschlin Geo. H. Earle, jr	Chas. Kolb, jr H. D. McCarthy	864, 986 3, 932, 696	208, 500 516, 889	659, 266
32 33	Philadelphia, Union Philadelphia, Western Philipsburg, First	Wm. H. Carpenter. Geo. E. Shaw	Louis N. Spielberger Chas. F. Wignall	5,036,270 2,540,784	472, 151	448, 409 705, 133
34 35	Philipsburg, Moshan-	Geo. W. McGaffey T. Barnes	J. E. Fryberger Chas. G. Avery	523, 250 494, 847	100,000 100,000	705, 133 448, 705 268, 484
36	non. Phoenixville, Farmers and Mechanics.	E. L. Buckwalter	H. A. Jenks	499, 587	25,000	
37	Phoenixville, National Pine Grove, Pine Grove.	Wm. L. Kennedy	Horace Lloyd	254, 795	50,000	553, 107
38 39	Pitcairn, First	N. Cameron	H. C. Chamberlain.	185, 918	7,271 25,000	91, 223 13, 490
40 41	Pittsburg, First	Jas. S. Kuhn	F. H. Richard	12, 967, 038 6, 670, 491	1,048,810 1,206,550	5,002,992
42	Pittsburg, Second Pittsburg, Third	Julius Bieler	Ogden Russell	980, 326	517, 425	307,017
43 44	Pittsburg, Fourth Pittsburg, Bank of Pittsburg, National	D. G. Stewart W. H. Shaw	W. F. Bickel	793, 998 10, 296, 519		
45 46	Association. Pittsburg, Columbia Pittsburg, Commercial	E. H. Jennings S. Bailey, jr	W. C. Lowrie H. W. Bickel	3, 640, 131 1, 546, 964	356, 500 315, 141	237, 903
47	Pittsburg, Diamond	William Price John Bindley	] D. C. Wills	4,092,641	305, 093 514, 000	1,207,420
48 49 50	Pittsburg, Duquesne Pittsburg, Exchange Pittsburg, Farmer's Deposit.	Jos. W. Marsh T. H. Given	Alex, Dunbar J. W. Fleming	3,051,744	770, 411	808, 396

Resor	arces.		Liabilities.			_				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$450,401 1,986,875 396,137 615,317 763,700 391,760 4,285,999	\$252,550 454,634 171,701 377,132 457,529 143,617 1,439,274	\$2,922,704 7,317,377 2,066,631 4,231,735 4,613,970 1,624,648 19,144,372	\$280,000 600,000 150,000 275,000 300,000 200,000 1,000,000	\$400,000 750,000 200,000 800,000 550,000 90,000 2,250,000	\$127,766 112,502 85,950 89,708 60,483 29,690 262,088	\$141,700 346,900 148,400 273,350 96,500 98,197 495,500	\$1,918,639 5,110,360 1,479,732 2,689,758 3,184,943 893,509 9,363,503	1,000	2,549 102,920 422,044 313,252	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
965,750	380,697	4,567,150	300,000	400,000	125,266	99,200	3,398,047		244,637	8
5,260,013 6,682,578	1,500,958 1,633,248	21,661,898 23,193,587	750,000 1,000,000	2,750,000 1,250,000	311,910 124,674	376,350 839,500	12,343,326 5,385,080	1,000 249,677	5,129,312 14,344,656	9 10
7,419,611	1,298,879	22,046,135	2,000,000	1,250,000	95,181	1,949,000	10,747,965	50,000	5,953,989	11
<b>17,</b> 865, 731	5, 362, 400	60, 624, 056	3,000,000	5, 500, 000		2, 964, 595	17, 115, 821	1,000	31, 412, 036	12
13, 940, 009 11, 530, 893 250, 997	2,577,502 3,938,210 196,534	42, 865, 682 47, 619, 545 2, 196, 950	1,000,000 $2,000,000$ $250,000$	2,000,000 3,500,000 250,000	478, 254 577, 420 71, 039	542,050 1,075,497 148,897	18, 119, 910 13, 980, 631 1, 323, 525	1,000 1,000	20, 724, 468 26, 484, 997 153, 489	14
465, 621	218, 261	2,729,979	200,000	300,000	64, 073	197,800	1,812,548		155, 558	16
546, 125	295, 363	3, 154, 575	500,000	300,000	90, 254	148,800	1,555,848		<b>55</b> 9, 673	17
3, 613, 321	2, 161, 430	14, 517, 403	1,000,000	900,000	187,097	989, 900	6, 622, 058	1,000	<b>4,8</b> 17,348	18
3,657,828 442,126	1, 485, 858 365, 878	16, 105, 768 3, 577, 656	1,000,000 200,000	800, 000 500, 000	99, 639 67, 886	401,000 195,400	4, 985, 288 2, 267, 127	150,000 1,000	8, 669, 841 346, 243	19 20
889, 504	370, 133	5, 079, 988	500,000	800,000	123, 518	200,000	2, 643, 360		813, 110	21
784, 510	516, 297	4, 848, 971	250,000	725,000	<b>5</b> 2, 107	247, 800	3, 329, 189		<b>244</b> , 875	22
421, 586 536, 473	193,038 297,641	2, 533, 592 3, 879, 513	200,000 200,000	185,000 550,000	10, 107 48, 857	198, 397 198, 200	1,747,057 2,864,902	1,000	193, 029 16, 550	$\frac{23}{24}$
1, 768, 872 13, 834, 127	701, 175 6, 767, 983	8,041,360 57,394,448	500,000 1,500,000	1,100,000 3,000,000	165, 640 598, 893	148, 900 1, 098, 700	5, 611, 571 22, 663, 577	1,000	515, 249 28, 532, 278	25 26
556, 619	111,163	3, 510, 671	500,000	400,000	62, 497	496, 295	1,527,822	150,000	<b>374</b> , 057	27
<b>52</b> 8, 595	143, 513	2, 593, 421	250,000	135,000	18, 160	247,100	1,462,009		481,151	28
128,001	184,650		200,000		ľ		1		87	
232, 586 2, 559, 928	140, 046 286, 267	1,556,979 7,955,046	200, 000 500, 000	70,000 700,000	22, 599 82, 127	197,600 495,500	905, 328 3, 033, 025	1,000	161, 452 3, 143, 394	30 31
1, 532, 534 1, 318, 538 225, 234 52, 914	596, 663 418, 866 60, 983 51, 530	8,087,089 5,455,472 1,358,172 967,775	500, 000 600, 000 100, 000 100, 000	650,000 150,000 120,000 75,000	77, 386 46, 325 24, 328 4, 496	444, 600 433, 410 100, 000 100, 000	1,013,322	1,000	1, 696, 957 2, 055, 830 523	33
101, 227	50, 346	738, 810	100,000	60, 300	9, 973	25,000	523, 612		20, 228	36
104, 038 13, 633 29, 634 6, 508, 876 2. 881, 204 279, 786 158, 491 3, 988, 825	5, 545 12, 636 2, 966, 550 1, 376, 650 105, 218 80, 967	155, 159 266, 678 28, 494, 266 18, 417, 003 2, 189, 772 1, 418, 005	200,000 25,000 50,000 1,000,000 1,800,000 500,000 300.000 2,400,000	5,000 23,000 2,000,000 2,000,000 200,000 70,000	1,688 197,764 235,969 19,843 9,558	25,000 1,000,000 899,997 500,000	115, 904 166, 991 14, 856, 362 5, 910, 119 742, 296 576, 332	1,000 150,000	7,420,918 227,633 162,414	38 39 40 41 42 43
1, 494, 163 684, 430 1, 536, 640 791, 574 709, 991 4, 742, 251	239,060 485,472 297,000 330,000	3,023,498 7,627,266 4,426,845 5,670,542	600,000 300,000 600 000 500,000 1,200,000 6,000,000	150,000 1,500,000 800,000 600,000	151, 750 99, 793 162, 147 62, 629 258, 558 609, 163	300,000 300,000 500,000 750,000	1,560,346 $2,725,903$		3, 431, 946 613, 359 2, 339, 216 283, 442 542, 705 8, 073, 306	46 47 48 49

				R	esources.	1
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2	Pittsburg, Federal Pittsburg, First National of Birmingham.	Hugh Young Daniel Beech	H. M. Landis C. A. Beech	\$3,802,924 814,865	\$994,550 100,911	\$609,012 52,080
3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	Pittsburg, German. Pittsburg, Keystone Pittsburg, Liberty Pittsburg, Lincoln. Pittsburg, Marine. Pittsburg, Mellon. Pittsburg, Metropolitan Pittsburg, National Pittsburg, National Bank of Western	J. F. Erny. W. H. Nimick E. M. Begelow. C. B. McLean Geo. C. Burgwin Andrew W. Mellon W. J. Zahniser. Jas. W. Grove Chas. McKnight	J. F.W. Eversmann A. S. Beymer. H. H. Woods. H. A. Johnston J. S. Brooks. W. S. Mitchell Geo. Seebick Jno. D. Fraser Geo. S. Macrum	3, 405, 922 2, 248, 663 659, 449 3, 782, 620 943, 348 22, 009, 526 801, 298 5, 479, 356 2, 548, 078	740,784 523,056 206,796 311,000 307,500 3,478,650 464,699 314,437 612,117	830, 524 1, 372, 539 317, 893 161, 312 184, 470 10, 628, 615 314, 454 1, 074, 455 674, 453
12 13	Pennsylvania. Pittsburg, Pennsylvania Pittsburg, Peoples		S. M. Bauersmith Hervey Schuma- cher.	727,353 10,549,523		186,112 2,885,750
14 15 16 17 18	Pittsburg, Union Pittsburg, United States Pittsburg, Washington. Pittston, First Pleasant Unity, Pleas- ent Unity	R. S. Smith J. M. Porter W. C. McEldowney W. L. Watson A. H. Bell	C. F. Dean C. F. Schaefer S. G. Gallupe C. S. Crane J. B. Walter	7,688,350 1,128,533 680,243 887,778 109,792	610,000 155,937 208,652 251,000 26,000	280,910
19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	ant Unity. Plumville, First. Plymouth, First. Plymouth, Plymouth, Point Marion, First. Point Marion, Peoples. Portage, First. Port Allegany, Citizens. Portland, Portland Pottstown, Citizens. Pottstown, National Pottstown, National	M. C. Wynkoop. Edwin Davenport. John R. Powell Elmer Cagey E. M. Snider Wallace Sherbine. Samuel W. Smith. C. A. Dalley John I. Miller J. B. Lessig. Jas. H. Morris. John W. Storb	G.W. Postlethwaite E. E. Beardsley W. W. Tapp	83, 911 729, 719 456, 985 282, 436 2, 435 149, 666 138, 700 193, 567 176, 357 385, 176 811, 243 464, 828	10, 200 71, 000 104, 000 25, 750 15, 183 6, 552 13, 750 15, 000 25, 750 100, 000 316, 860 204, 500	19, 355, 596, 398, 110, 876, 48, 100, 461, 27, 198, 110, 406, 30, 239, 57, 556, 260, 472, 711, 655, 369, 290
31 32 33 34	Iron. Pottsville, Merchants Pottsville, Miners Pottsville, Pennsylvania Punxsutawney, Punx- sutawney.	O. P. Bechtel Jacob S. Ulmer David H. Seibert F. A. Rinn	C. H. Marshall Geo. H. DeFrehn Chas. T. Brown F. C. Lang	268,308 1,119,568 278,988 1,383,970	78,000 574,000 100,000	113,737 $1.224.624$
35 36	Quakertown, Merchants Quakertown, Quaker- town	Chas. C. Haring	Jno. D. Moyer H. H. Reinhart	257,924	100,000	946, 559
37 38 39 40 41 42	Quarryville, Farmers Quarryville, Quarryville Reading, First Reading, Second Reading, Farming Reading, Keystone	D. E. Helm. Frank W. Helm George Brooke. Isaac Heister. C. K. Whitner. John Barbey.	J. W. Richards F. A. Roland W. L. Davis John H. Maltzber-	1 624.885	12,906 61,600 244,300 250,000 415,000 75,000	456.743
43 44 45 46	Reading, National Union Reading, Penn Reading, Reading Red Lion, Farmers and	C. H. Schaeffer A. J. Brumbach James T. Reber Cornelius Strayer	Henry K. Harrison.	1,769,919 1,217,983 1,095,256 316,880	150,000 102,000 204,000 52,500	123, 086 373, 460 92, 151 1, 575
47 48 49 50 51 52 53	Merchants. Red Lion, Red Lion Reedsville, Reedsville. Renova, First. Reynoldsville, First. Reynoldsville, Citizens. Reynoldsville, Peoples. Rices Landing, Rices Landing.	A.E. Hackney	W. B. Reilley K. C. Schuckers J. W. Hunter F. K. Alexander J. E. Wood	306, 255 310, 569 147, 855 294, 398 87, 017	12,500 36,000 41,175 52,000	25, 129 39, 260 164, 592 60, 515 10, 100 48, 882 10, 590
54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63	Landing. Richland, Richland. Ridgway, Elk County. Ridgway, Elk County. Ridgway, Ridgway. Riegelsville, First. Rimersburg, First. Ringtown, First. Rochester, First. Rochester, Peoples Rockwood, First. Roscoe, First.	A. P. Moore. H. S. Thayer John Curry Lee S. Clymer A. B. Collner James Bankes. Henry C. Fry A. Heller Penrose Wolf John W. Ailes.	F. L. Reber	63,776 534,832 221,773 11,762 331,519 71,309 435,421 302,322 181,828 156,362	25, 540 79, 406 25, 800 40, 700	71,337 81,963 12,800 34,717 75,911 15,100

Liabilities.							irces.	Resor		
	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	States	Individ- ual deposits.	Circula- tion.	Undi- vided profits.	Surplus.	Capital.	Total resources and liabilities.	Lawful money.	Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.
1 2	\$1,611,854	\$1,000	\$1,668,149 696,485	\$934,000 100,000	\$365,352 51,757	\$1,000,006 150,000	\$1,000,000 100,000	\$6,580,355 1,098,242	\$411,040 55,770	\$762, 829 74, 616
3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11	1,413,254 711,052 96,247 690,684 165,918 17,758,621 25,885 2,057,379 802,409	61,000 1,000 400,000 1,000	3,070,483 2,993,886 897,020 3,008,340 950,242 19,528,448 664,250 3,646,442 2,371,288	2,923,798 397,597 300,000	153,215 50,665	700,000 100,000 2,600,000 300,000	500,000 500,000 200,000 600,000 300,000 4,000,000 1,000,000 500,000	6, 301, 359 5, 603, 253 1, 541, 229 5, 475, 439 1, 845, 290 47, 443, 363 1, 801, 200 8, 858, 007 4, 764, 662	577,079 327,983 262,597 506,800 113,711 4,192,264 81,501 597,941 386,400	747,050 1,131,012 94,494 713,707 296,261 7,134,308 139,248 1,391,818 543,614
12 13	30, 433 6, 596, 136	1,000	728,794 8,166,355	99,400 953,500	7, 128 832, 551	160,000 1,000,000	200,000 1,000,000	1,225,755 18,549,541	89,982 1,625,625	122,308 2,487,643
14 15 16 17 18	1,652,813 80,000 1,180 7,522 497	1,000 1,000 1,000	9,540,997 654,420 908,935 1,556,416 156,262	599,997 150,000	32, 322	170,000 100,000	200,000 $250,000$	17,614,946 $1,586,742$ $1,491,141$ $2,466,156$ $219,476$	69.273	2,037,347 73,384 201,536 133,732 23,783
19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	2, 653 16, 541 3, 330 10, 000 3, 376 103 38, 538 20, 635	1,000	80, 315 1, 256, 245 511, 482 373, 580 17, 978 167, 806 202, 312 173, 470 201, 519 476, 291 1, 184, 272 605, 989	6,250 13,000 15,000 25,000	1,959 7,324 1,921	55,000 25,000 12,500 35,000 30,000	25,000 50,000 50,000	48, 017 213, 513 307, 635 280, 391 303, 386 826, 222	54,700 33,646 3,534 21,051 9,289 13,822	11,692 181,573 62,267 69,168 27,004 9,046 35,490 27,763 29,962 51,867 211,335 86,426
31 32 33 34	23,884 9,968	25,000	313,373 1,839,362 341,837 1,548,816	75,000 493,400 100,000	5.640	31,250	125,000	550, 270	23,000 127,840 58,900	67, 225 245, 096 75, 026 321, 975
		1,000		49,980 99,995	1,516 1,309	27, 500 310, 000	50,000 100,000	393,867 1,501,757	19,935 69,665	24, 248 127, 609
37 38 39 40 41 42	15,000 2,932 12,907 80,221 50,200 3,915	50,000	717,577 704,053 1,588,356 547,302	60,000 198,500 250,000 382,300 73,800	1 7 777	d .	1 51K). (KN)	474,066 1 486 761	4,771 25,877 90,914 87,986 182,842 64,502	26, 559 52, 644 69, 919 171, 021 221, 528 73, 602
44 45 46	41,977 6,552 31,820 6,000	1,000	1, 205, 894 1, 519, 939 843, 428 296, 871	148,300 98,695 200,000 50,000	66,587 39,761	700,000 200,000 300,000 25,000	200,000 100,000 200,000 50,000	2,401,224 1,991,773 1,616,009 433,837	115,829 71,543	214, 184 182, 501 153, 059 42, 137
47 48 49 50 51 52 53	650 5,000		270, 196 109, 724 453, 194 391, 271 106, 161 299, 169 83, 460	12,500 35,000 39,500	1 20 559	40,000 40,000 100,000 24,000 25,000	50,000 50,000 50,000 75,000 50,000 100,000 25,000	576,246 608 785	62, 721 38, 381 8, 030 19, 201	36, 975 15, 505 30, 178 163, 320 14, 871 63, 159 15, 620
54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63	1,727 360 930 19,613 2,370 122	1,000	106, 635 680, 931 286, 494 80, 272 306, 091 109, 245 351, 393 303, 903 214, 521 202, 886	25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 25, 000 75, 000 25, 000 40, 000 25, 000	1,038 9,387 2,918 1,929 2,040	24,000 2,500 25,000 10,000 41,500 24,000 35,000	25,000 75,000 25,000 150,000 50,000	133,810 492,408 172,163 604,435 407,313	21, 471 12, 373 21, 446 25, 145	12, 924 188, 609 97, 420 9, 793 47, 212 27, 964 30, 957 39, 746 51, 885 27, 204

				R	esources.	1
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdraits.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2	Royersford, National Rural Valley, Rural Valley.	E. R. Thomas R. M. Trollinger	Jno. C. Burger	\$442, 412 177, 464	\$47,800 10,000	\$148, 291 12, 015
3	Ot Manrie Ot Manrie	J. K. P. Hall	J. B. Robertson	837, 791 158, 129 218, 917 61, 022	134, 312	67,502
4 5	Salisbury, First	J. L. Barchus James P. Watson	Albert Reitz H. F. Carson	158, 129	51,750 52,000 20,200	44, 913 135, 446 134, 564
6	Saxton First	M. B. Breneman	I I H Sweet	218, 917 61 022	20,000	135, 446
6 7	Sayre, First	O. L. Haverly	R. T. Page	254, 034	52,000	127, 087
8	Salisbury, First. Salisbury, First. Saxton, First. Sayre, First. Sayre, National.	O. L. Haverly S. R. Payne Geo. E. Renshaw Urlah B. Horst	R. T. Page. M. H. Sawtelle. C. E. Hills.	319, 457	52,000 54,100 25,700 17,150	127, 087 58, 397 58, 438 21, 080
10	Scenery Hill, First Schaefferstown, First	Uriah B. Horst	Alvin Binner	65, 118	25, 700 17, 150	21, 080
11 12 13	Schuylkill Haven, First			254, 034 319, 457 183, 751 65, 118 353, 470	51,000 40,000	
12	Schwenksville, National	Henry W. Kratz A. L. Keister E. H. Reid	Irvin S. Schwenk Chas. H. Loucks Chas. H. Hall	176,559	40,000	375, 335 257, 823 13, 250
14	Scottdale, Broadway	E. H. Reid	Chas. H. Hall.	147, 221	50,000 51,521	13, 250
15	Scranton, First	J. A. Linen		176, 559 822, 210 147, 221 4, 071, 635	1. (RO. (RO)	6 577 8671
16 17	Scranton, Unitd	Wm. Connell	Geo T. Dunham	3,877,126 1,493,247	358, 442 518, 500	272, 240 455 161
18	schwenksvine, National Scottdale, First. Scottdale, Broadway. Scranton, First. Scranton, Third. Scranton, Peoples Scranton, Traders. Scranton, Union. Sciliserove, First.	Cyrus D. Jones John T. Porter W. L. Connell	Wm. H. Peck Geo. T. Dunham M. J. Murphy F. W. Wollerton Calvin B. North	3,877,126 1,493,247 1,676,641 1,287,973	358, 442 518, 500 261, 000	272, 240 455, 161 911, 296 463, 095
19 20	Scranton, Union	W. L. Connell	F. W. Wollerton	1,287,973	234 625	463,095
21	Selinsgrove, First Selinsgrove, Farmers Sellersville, Sellersville. Seven Valley, Seven		K. C. Walton	226, 330 129, 063	50,000 26,270 76,000	172, 798 37, 908 347, 485
22 23	Sellersville, Sellersville.	B. F. Harley C. D. Fretz	K. C. Walton W. F. Day	129,063 233,189	76,000	347, 485
23	Valley. Seven	H. I. Gladfelter	J. M. Sheibley	3,943	7,086	
24 25	Sewickley, First Shamokin, Market Street.	R. J. Murray F. P. Llewellyn	E. P. Coffin W. M. Tier	521, 401 456, 861	103,234 $104,000$	258, 059 86, 599
26	Shamokin, National	John Mullen	Geo. C. Graeber	832,018 835,926 422,997 401,915	76, 500 128, 500 51, 300 52, 000	283,974 153,335 204,713
27	Sharon, First	J. J. Spearman A. McDowell	A. S. Service H. B. McDowell	835, 926	128, 500	153,335
27 28 29	Sharon, First	John Carley	C. H. Pearson	401,915	52,000	33,618
30	manuiacturers.	Emante Diana	C E Amour			
31	Sharpsville, First Sharpsville, Sharpsville.	Frank Pierce Sam H. Hughes	C. E. Agnew Lee Minner	265, 271 72, 916	52, 250	123,374 17,185
31 32	Shetheld, Shettleld	1 C. H. Smith	A. H. Bailey	304, 154	52, 354	32, 443
33 34	Shenandoah, First Shenandoah, Citizens Shenandoah, Merchants	P. J. Ferguson James Bell J. S. Kistler	A. H. Bailey S. W. Yost Geo. H. Krick J. W. Hough W. W. Hill.	716, 448 186, 376 344, 700	52,000 52,250 52,354 103,000 76,359 101,000	32, 443 184, 283 98, 505 231, 265 14, 972
35 36	Shenandoah, Merchants	J. S. Kistler	J. W. Hough	344,700	101,000	231, 265
36	Sheridanville, First Na- tional Bank of Shera-	H. E. Clark	W. W. Hill	101,611	52,000	14,972
	den.					
37 38	Shinglehouse First	Jesse Beadle L. C. Kinner	D. Z. Mensch G. B. Scott	66,515	25,300	300,691
39	Shinglehouse, First Shippensburg, First	W. A. Addams	J. E. Geesaman	148,752	26, 400 41, 000 50, 600	287, 886
40	Shippensburg, First Shippensburg, Peoples. Shippenville, First	A. A. Aughinbaugh	Howard A. Ryder	132,744	50,600	72,912
41 42	Siegfried, Cement	R. R. Snyder	H.H. Bittenbender.	140,362	25,668 51 125	27, 400
43	Slatington, Citizens Slatington, National	A. P. Laubach G. T. Oplinger	Chas. D. Andrews H. H. Misson Wm. H. Gish	512, 630	52,000	105, 277
44 45	Slatington, National Sligo, Grange of Clarion	Thomas Kern J. B. Morrison	Wm. H. Gish Roy Edgar	110, 350 148, 752 132, 744 136, 362 140, 886 512, 630 421, 894 73, 925	51, 125 52, 000 121, 540 8, 044	300, 691 28, 507 287, 886 72, 912 27, 400 270, 225 105, 277 151, 326 29, 773
	County	1				
46	Slippery Rock, First	W. Henry Wilson W. H. Humphrey D. C. Young	Jno. A. Aiken H. R. Smith J. W. Lee	187,908 82,204 259,921	7,000 $25,750$	60,784 37,310 40,53 <b>3</b>
47 48	Suppery Rock, Citizens.	D. C. Young.	J. W. Lee	82, 204 259, 921	25, 750 105, 531	37,310 40,53 <b>3</b>
	Slippery Rock, First Slippery Rock, Citizens. Smethport, Grange of McKean County.		1			
49 50	Smithfield, First	H. B. Guiher F. M. Williams J. W. Endsley	Chas. E. Miller J. K. McDonald	88, 493 100, 352 57, 145	16,750	16,231
51	Somerfield, First	J. W. Endsley	l Geo. B. Frazee	57,145	20,770	34,469 7,586
52	Smithfield, First Smithton, First Somerfield, First Somerset, First	Geo. R. Scull	I E. K. Gallagher	1 286, 465	27, 200	85,859
53 54	Somerset, Farmers Somerset, Somerset	H. L. Sipe Chas. J. Harrison	Henry F. Baum Milton J. Pritts	295, 422 420, 564	16,750 12,926 20,770 27,200 52,000 52,000	83,000 213,558
55	County. Souderton, Union South Bethlehem;	Allen G. Reiff	Jacob C. Landes	440,955	101,000	307,829
56	South Rethiehem	Adam Brinker	hand	309, 291	50,700	751,015
57	South Fork, First	J. C. Stineman	M W Hoffman	211,753	41,400	32,921
58 59	Spangler, First	W. E. Rice	James A. McClair	193,903 43,446	15,607	25 3031
60	Spring City, National	J. L. Spangler W. E. Rice W. Brown	W.J Wagoner	430, 807	100,968	82, 9781
61 62	Springtale, Springdale	L. A. Burnett W. L. Glatfelter	J. A. Lassalle	430, 807 106, 264 211, 666	25, 650 53, 717 52, 243	82, 978 30, 956 71, 617
63	Spring Grove, First Spring Grove, Peoples State College, First	P. H. Hershey	Harry C. Stitt	99, 085	52,243	8,372
64	State College, First	W. C. Patterson	David F. Kapp	202,826	52, 145	38, 226

Resou	Resources.				Li	abilities.		• ,		Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$41,843 53,222	\$26, 991 13, 653	\$707,337 266,354	\$150,000 30,000	\$65,000 15,000	\$19,362 3,000	\$47,500 10,000	\$414,002 208,354		<b>\$11, 473</b>	1 2
792, 683 37, 847 37, 200 19, 339 51, 561 42, 446 50, 493 19, 039 85, 322 79, 188 165, 591	120, 234 15, 704 23, 483 13, 124 31, 909 27, 504 17, 212 9, 119 39, 373 32, 236 76, 871	248, 899 516, 591 501, 904 335, 594 131, 506 772, 165	50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 100,000	15,000 25,000 8,000 20,000 10,000 2,500 60,000 100,000 200,000	20, 395 2, 227 22, 001 10, 552 4, 720 1, 519 12, 664 45, 080	125,000 50,000 50,000 20,000 49,700 50,000 25,000 48,700 40,000 50,000	1, 311, 412 182, 985 271, 651 188, 672 374, 862 368, 473 265, 465 86, 687 594, 721 416, 520 1, 069, 461	\$1,000	189, 849 423 28 11, 879 409 6, 080 1, 718 277, 900 164, 783 106, 154 289, 035 53, 247 534 832 3, 168	3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13
35,002 1,201,817 594,805 172,992 164,362 254,628 39,776 27,870 38,363 17,105	76, 871 11, 364 718, 843 188, 388 90, 477 152, 110 100, 305 26, 509 11, 781 32, 103 1, 961	5, 291, 001 2, 730, 377 3, 165, 409 2, 340, 626 515, 414 232, 895 727, 140 30, 095	200,000 500,000 250,000 500,000 50,000 25,000 75,000 16,830	1, 400, 000 1, 000, 000 200, 000 325, 000 150, 000 50, 000 100, 000	10, 047 194, 432 108, 717 31, 596 54, 669 35, 265 24, 523 4, 681 1, 582 925	50,000 999,995 200,000 497,230 250,000 225,000 49,775 25,000 75,000	138,311 9,696,945 3,542,505 1,394,397 1,995,735 1,377,114 340,581 172,379 471,390 12,340	74, 996 1, 000 1, 000	277, 990 164, 783 106, 154 289, 005 53, 247 534 832 3, 168	14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23
131,064 55,729	47,679 29,382	1,061,437 732,571	100,000 100,000	50,000 85,000	42, 138 8, 538	100,000	769, 309 420, 346	1,000	19,087	24 25
227, 458 213, 816 156, 364 49, 997	77,748 62,573 75,486 37,240	1,497,698 1,394,150 910,860 574,770	150,000	125,000 40,000	34,690 13,244	125,000 50,000	212 450		7,828 796	27 28 20
73, 217 22, 317 61, 234 51, 692 29, 913 69, 915 32, 933	21,712 6,518 21,920 81,577 19,952 63,746 4,879	535, 575 171, 186 472, 105 1, 137, 000 411, 105 810, 626	100,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 50,000	42,500 200,000 25,000 125,000	1,436 428 3,093 7,517	48,680 50,000 50,000 100,000 75,000 100,000	364, 878 64, 312 326, 341 726, 236 204, 992 464, 595 73, 505	12,000	581 445 171 3,248 330 212	30 31 32 33 34 35 36
74, 957 22, 774 62, 770 32, 212 15, 966 51, 281 55, 746 69, 139 13, 681	23, 184 11, 167 22, 321 9, 787 10, 512 34, 807 45, 570 59, 142 4, 130	199.198	25,000 25,000 75,000 50,000 25,000 50,000 100,000 25,000	100,000 60,000	$3, 135 \\ 3, 010 \\ 1, 862 \\ 5, 215 \\ 12, 101$	41,000 50,000	408,779 127,523 341,977 170,006 159,046 341,168 590,056 510,900 91,380	1,000	1,617 239 1,941 9,066 16,435	37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45
51, 334 38, 390 22, 023	22, 191 7, 523 15, 053	329, 217 191, 177 443, 061	25,000 35,000 100,000	22,000 12,000	3,432	7,000 25,000	270, 785 129, 405 225, 931		1,000 300	46 47 48
17, 244 18, 636 24, 411 74, 557 52, 759 103, 221	10,090	148, 808 185, 111 113, 097 497, 064 524, 649	25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 50,000	10,000 2,250 4,200 100,000 43,000	4 755	16, 250 12, 500 20, 000 27, 200 50, 000	92, 803 144, 201 63, 319 289, 910 378, 613 618, 120		8, 953 5, 474	49 50 51 52 53 54
89, 378 145, 530	45, 496 87, 503	984,658 1,344,039	100,000 50,000	125,000		99, 550 49, 950	640,128 1,217,457		10,967 5,916	55 56
51, 161 45, 739 15, 901 35, 348 35, 571 49, 398 9, 481 16, 761	20, 688 14, 390 5, 355 23, 837 5, 349 17, 263	357, 923 322, 707 105, 612 673, 938	2011 (1881	24,500	1.237	39, 500 50, 000 14, 200 97, 940 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000	235, 522 196, 662 62, 883 294, 129 142, 552 275, 854 62, 689 202, 978	1,000	1,705 2,523 355	57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8	Steelton, Steelton	R. M. Rutherford. Thos. B. Fulton R. N. Wiley E. W. Echols. Frank Taylor Robt. S. McClure. F. H. Smith C. D. Wallace	H. W. Stubbs Cyrus W. Coe C. F. Ramsay. Theo. N. Houser. Ellis C. Boose. Geo. W. Hensel. Wm. Gunsaules. B. S. Jacoby	\$523, 024 328, 484 151, 076 95, 691 156, 062 116, 021 224, 668 477, 513	\$153,500 52,597 53,000 13,000 26,000 25,000 50,000 111,300	\$298, 543 54, 425 35, 220 10, 241 26, 555 143, 291 416, 891 808, 749
9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 22 24 25 27 28 29 31 33 34 33 34 35 36 36 36 37 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38	burg. Summerville, Union. Sunbury, First. Sunbury, Sunbury. Susquehanna, First. Susquehanna, City. Susquehanna, City. Sustensville, First. Swathmore, Swathmore Swinsovale, First. Swissvale, First. Tamaqua, First. Tamaqua, First. Tamaqua, First. Tamaqua, First. Tamaqua, First. Tamaqua, First. Tamaqua, First. Tamentum, National. Tarentum, National. Tarentum, Peoples Telford, Telford. Terre Hill, Terre Hill. Tioga, Grange. Tionesta, Citizens. Tionesta, Forest County Titusville, Second. Toyanda, First. Towanda, First. Towanda, First. Towanda, Citizens. Towanda, City. First. Tremont, Tremont. Trevorton, First.	T. D. Collins. A. W. Cook John Fertig. Martin S. Croll. G. W. Kipp C. M. Kaufman. W. W. Giffen. Wm. C. Hack.	J. C. Geist. A. B. Kelly T. C. Wheeler A. H. Smith U. M. Fell	137, 224 137, 768 200, 373 135, 382 51, 441 356, 692 278, 385 336, 243 412, 857 74, 684 23, 636 115, 363 153, 574 388, 394 768, 808 58, 009 777, 044 612, 569 134, 789 50, 723 42, 913	50,000 50,000 25,500 30,837 31,500 51,587 310,000 25,375 130,250	36, 828 36, 507 93, 842 612, 156 28, 651 328, 055 378, 114 115, 681 3, 327 63, 254 50, 185
37 38 39	Troy, First. Troy, Grange National Bank of Bradford County. Tunkhannock, Citizens. Tunkhannock, Wyo-	W. L. Helpenstein. A. B. McKean E. Everitt Van Dyne.  John B. Fassett E. L. Sittser	J. C. Blackweil J. C. Thayer S. W. Eysenbach	216, 179 193, 215		
40 41 42 43	ming. Turtlecreek, First Tyrone, First Tyrone, Blair County Tyrone, Farmers and Merchants.	A. L. Faller. Joseph K. Cass. A. G. Morris. A. M. Brown.	Geo. D. Lindsay D. S. Kloss A. Bernard Vogt Frank M. Waring	124, 910 523, 380 545, 223 172, 146	115,000	24,030
44 45 46 47 48 49 50	Ulster, First	R. A. Horton. G. S. Ladd. D. G. Smiley. J. C. Caffisch. J. V. Thompson. D. M. Hertzog. Nathaniel Ewing.	R. B. Allen Art. S. Burt.  J. M. Dunbar W. B. Fulton E. S. Hackney G. S. Harah M. H. Bowman	2, 330 55, 147 88, 314 306, 732 2, 322, 216 317, 591 880, 055	10, 156 24, 135 52, 150 102, 600 114, 000 57, 816 100, 400	25,801 115,299 994,125
51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61	County. Vanderbilt, First. Vandergrift, Citizens Verona, First. Warnen, First. Warren, First. Warren, Citizens Warren, Warren. Washington, First. Washington, First. Washington, Citizens. Watsontown, Farmers. Watsontown, Watson-	J. E. Kirk	N. R. Baker. E. D. Deitrick. W. A. Nicely.	136, 641 443, 146 96, 503 999, 181 363, 126 1, 432, 635 1, 000, 125 2, 706, 449 158, 658 147, 402	102,000 105,000 307,000 412,000 206,796 50,000 61,200	20, 981 56, 808 5, 040 74, 500 24, 000 1, 104, 929 538, 211 903, 599 188, 970 115, 193
63 64 65	Waynesboro, Citizens Waynesboro, Peoples Waynesburg, American. Waynesburg, Citizens	W. T. Omwake S. E. Winget Dennis Smith	W. H. Gelbach J. H. Stoner Robt. R. Hardesty. J. C. Garard	493, 999 383, 199 2, 003, 478	101,000 210,500 78,500	109, 378 24, 746 266, 517

Reso	arces.		Liabilities.							Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Su <b>r</b> plus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$140, 598 36, 647 25, 736 61, 126 17, 289 63, 110 104, 245 124, 973	30, 342 12, 990 14, 713 9, 820 14, 619	278, 022 194, 771 235, 726 362, 041 840, 843	\$150,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 80,000 50,000	50,000 10,000 5,000 32,000 53,000 100,000	1,859 6,635 6,200 3,245 16,206 9,593	\$150,000 50,000 50,000 12,000 25,000 25,000 43,500 94,800	\$741,861 350,592 161,045 146,571 150,481 185,897 633,110 1,117,826	\$1,000	1,938 4,640 15,729	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8
9, 497 229, 609 36, 598 65, 054 56, 918 26, 457 49, 869 47, 129 36, 848 11, 825 46, 271 50, 249 69, 000 61, 418 5, 926 10, 573	82, 451 15, 133 65, 852 35, 810 11, 639 12, 649 16, 335 9, 804 6, 570 50, 010 32, 211 34, 632 33, 004 4, 935 4, 915	1, 106, 171 436, 268 216, 380 326, 547 364, 166 220, 034 92, 649 901, 788 687, 844 644, 194 647, 855 129, 491 215, 652	200, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000	300, 000 25, 000 30, 000 10, 000 7, 000 10, 000 25, 000 60, 000 50, 000	174, 003 3, 469 2, 939 12, 386 1, 624 4, 688 6, 875 8, 602 329 24, 855 6, 073 20, 021 2, 316 788 850	25,000 45,500 25,000 12,500 12,500 100,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 30,000	90, 800 660, 188 191, 270 869, 645 350, 636 157, 744 191, 259 281, 674 148, 932 44, 270 560, 569 421, 721 474, 173 495, 539 77, 112 36, 335	1,000	15, 729  252 5, 521 1, 587 746 10 25, 100 617 4, 550 15, 364 10, 000  6, 215 3, 082 619 625 1, 481  826 2, 188 963 1, 102	9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24
23, 685 24, 874 132, 070 203, 584 25, 550 217, 168 1115, 747 24, 380 28, 212 9, 847 47, 636	8, 955 12, 602 36, 009 67, 839 6, 095 70, 455 53, 895 14, 447 2, 227 8, 828 9, 787	216, 331 273, 057 701, 851 1, 962, 387 143, 680 1, 522, 972 1, 313, 325 314, 297 116, 603 150, 742 169, 355 820, 899	25,000 50,000 300,000 25,000 125,000 150,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	95,000 250,000 5,000 115,000 60,000 25,000 7,000 8,000 25,000	5,625 3,432 5,566 41,373 144 12,763 10,431 3,342 1,966 2,015 328 50,798	25,000 49,500 50,000 300,000 25,000 125,000 25,000 25,000 24,500 25,000	139, 706 161, 125 501, 285 1, 064, 799 85, 453 1, 144, 590 942, 269 234, 474 54, 637 91, 402 108, 838 593, 138 304, 604	1,000	6, 215 3, 082 619 625 1, 481 826 2, 188 963 1, 102	25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37
51, 684 53, 969	37,819 21,856	618,803 557,131		100,000	3, 150 19, 908		474,848 231,018	1,332	804 4,873	38 39
19,704 84,378 64,829 28,903	5, 585 41, 118 33, 881 13, 886	205, 449 943, 353 860, 433 353, 965	50,000 100,000 100,000 60,000	5,000 100,000 90,000 18,000	32,354 4,084	50,000 98,797 100,000 60,000	99, 409 593, 511 565, 895 213, 058	1,000		40 41 42 43
22, 126 24, 468	2, 166 5, 582	40,068 132,495	20, 091 25, 000	2,009 5,500	738	23,000				
29, 799 77, 339 274, 598 217, 076 103, 082	24, 022 173, 532 20, 363	202, 379 625, 992 3, 878, 471 728, 971 1, 324, 285	50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,000	35,000 1,272,000 125,000	895 21,003 32,222 11,008 24,276	50,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 100,000		1	1,044 130 104,185 172 18,879	
5, 838 31, 961 51, 011 15, 826 214, 575 66, 464 224, 558 185, 950 480, 505 41, 073 52, 133	11, 677 24, 510 13, 605 67, 447 16, 702 136, 639 69, 532 228, 080 17, 650	626, 475 142, 874 1, 457, 703 575, 292 3, 205, 761 2, 205, 818 4, 525, 429	25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 300, 000 400, 000 50, 000 60, 000	25,000 50,000 6,300 100,000 50,000 150,000	2, 288 34, 185 2, 481 52, 715 30, 672 102, 671 41, 031 31, 571 23, 602	97,300 300,000 400,000 200,000 50,000	54, 123 124, 472 442, 290 97, 843 1, 064, 938 292, 686 2, 314, 403 1, 338, 701 2, 731, 858 281, 994 222, 815	1,000	40, 050 4, 634 37, 687 26, 086 262, 000 755 10, 008	51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61
35, 053 69, 180 33, 370 176, 508	25, 446 11, 665	799,004 663,480	100,000	125,000 70,000	16, 397	75,000 100,000 199,995 74,500	180, 304 449, 770	1,000	2, 108 7, 130 25, 747	62

				R	esources.	1
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6	Waynesburg, Peoples Weatherly, First Webster, First Wellsvoro, First Wellsville, Wellsville Wernersville, Werners- ville.	E. L. Denny. Elmer Warner Andrew Brown W. D. Van Horn A. C. Hetrick Geo. W. Wertz	B. B. Hunter	\$481,689 82,043 112,957 1,263,628 92,755 117,090	\$78, 329 25, 750 26, 200 208, 740 12, 906 25, 000	\$144, 472 154, 112 13, 551 231, 960 2, 437 121, 461
7	West Alexander, Peo-	E. M. Atkinson	W. B. Gilmore	135, 351	25, 927	100
8	West Alexander, West Alexander.	Wm. F. Whitham.	Thos. R. Bell	137,478	25, 809	13, 943
9 10	West Chester, First Westchester, National Bank of Chester County.	Alfred P. Reid Thomas W. Mar- shall.	Wm. C. Husted I. Cary Carver	485, 148 834, 974	206, 875 225, 000	506,819 858,977
11	West Conshohocken, Peoples.	Chas. E. Starr	E. K. Kline	30, 576	25, 375	13,869
12 13	West Elizabeth, First Westfield, Farmers and Traders.	A. M. Pierce E. M. Tucker	A. G. Boal F. P. Taylor	139, 877 105, 594	$31,150 \\ 12,632$	49, 490 6, 200
14 15 16 17 18 19 20	West Grove, National. West Middlesex, First. West Newton, First West York, Industrial. Wilkesbarre, First Wilkesbarre, Second Wilkesbarre, Luzerne	Robert L. Pyle J. E. Davidson H. Coonshore S. S. Aldinger Wm. S. McLean Abram Nesbitt George K. Powell	Milton C. Pyle F. S. Fish W. S. Finney T. J. Young. Francis Douglas E. W. Mulligan B. W. Bevans	l 962, 7331	50, 750 25, 750 51, 500 52, 588 476, 735 607, 500 405, 593	101, 595 27, 962 187, 847 6, 489 1, 472, 402 2, 357, 500 213, 580
21 22 23 24 25	County. Wilkesbarre Wyoming Wilkinsburg, First Wilkinsburg, Central Williamsburg, First Williamsburg, Farmers and Merchants.	George S. Bennett. P. J. Pierce. C. S. Marshall. J. A. Schwab. Geo. G. Patterson.	Geo. H. Flanagan. J. E. Peterson J. Frank Miller. E. S. Shelly. A. J. Nicodemus.	347, 468	151,000 25,000 77,000 31,560 18,279	1,445,000 278,758 78,260 51,276 8,051
26 27 28	Williamsport, First Williamsport, Lycoming Williamsport, West Branch.	J. A. Beeber J. B. Coryell Allen F. Perkey	D. A. Sloatman Chas. Gleim Wm. H. Painter	1, 513, 598 409, 821 2, 354, 035	309, 000 100, 000 206, 700	206, 152 39, 000 102, 600
29	Williamsport, Williams-	Elias Deemer	Jas. S. Lawson	478,828	25, 000	
30	port. Wilmerding,East Pitts- burg.	John F. Miller	_	1		
31 32	Wilmerding, Wilmer- ding. Wilson, First	F. A. Faller  J. F. Scott	G. W. Van Gorder. Edwin Latchem	1 1	78, 031 26, 117	78,740 39,565
32 33 34	Winburne, Bituminous. Windber, Citizens Windber, Windber	Jas. L. Somerville J. P. Statler	J. Malcom Laurie	129,140	51,800	39, 565 11, 307 17, 998
35 36	Windber, Windber Wrightsville, First	Jno. R. Caldwell D. S. Cook	J. W. Snyder R. W. Maneval L. K. Fon Dersmith	498, 925 457, 188	140,000 100,000	117, 359
37	Wrightsville, First Wyalusing, First	Samuel Howard	C. J. Lewis	3, 112, 871	2,600,000	12,552,356
38 39	Wyoming, First Yardley, Yardley	W. J. Fowler Thos. C. Knowles	G. E. Dean Jesse E. Harper	1 296,778	101,500	135, 415 28, 000
40 41	York, First	M. H. McCall Jacob Beitzel	W. A. Keyworth W. F. Weiser	1,750,015	368,000	281,286
42 43	chanics. York, Farmers. York, Western. York, York County. York, York. York Springs, First. Youngsville, First. Youngwood, First. Zelienople, First. Zelienople, Peoples.	Horace Keesey John Fahs	E. P. Stair E. A. Rice	619, 546 954, 015		113, 457 108, 222
44	York, York County	Jas. A. Dale	W. R. Horner	1,525,346	309,000	457.107
45 46	York, York	Grier Hersh	I I Wright	1 1 5/0 157	52,000 25,935	199,047 23,187
47	Youngsville, First	Anthony Deardorff. Wilson McGrew	F. A. McDowell	149, 579	51,695	15, 946
48 49	Youngwood, First	David L. Newill H. M. Wise	Jno. W. Scott W. H. Gelbach	83, 144 255, 074	25, 900 41, 600	34, 175 43, 236 30, 739
<b>5</b> 0	Zelienople, Peoples	C. J. D. Strohecker.	I. W. Pearson F. A. McDowell Jno. W. Scott W. H. Gelbach E. P. Young	184, 629	51,950	30, 739
	l	<u> </u>	!	}	<u> </u>	

### PORTO RICO.

51	San Juan, First	E. L. Arnold	Wm. B. Hamilton	<b>\$</b> 72, <b>4</b> 79	\$107,650	\$143,918	
----	-----------------	--------------	-----------------	---------------------------	-----------	-----------	--

### PENNSYLVANIA-Continued.

Resor	arces.		Liabilities.							Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$55, 133 33, 047 34, 371 162, 650 15, 131 26, 816	17,724 7,396 89,914 5,280	\$781,503 312,676 194,475 1,956,892 128,509 306,844	\$160,000 25,000 25,000 260,000 25,000 50,000	15,000 3,000 200,000 5,000	4, 530 541 22, 076 473	25,000 200,000 12,500	\$385, 632 241, 309 140, 934 1, 328, 810 85, 496 214, 509	\$1,000	\$88,384 1,837 5,006 40	1 2 3 4 5 6
13,691	7,068	182, 137	25,000	26,000	1,106	25,000	105,031	<b>-</b>		7
26, 989	7,843	212,062	25,000	27,000	2,369			ı		8
119, 268 223, 207	55, 329 90, 513	1, 373, 439 2, 232, 671	200,000 $225,000$	110,000 275,000	30, 337 31, 826	200,000 225,000	799, 203 1, 422, 562	1,000	32, 899 53, 283	10
5, 432	2,309	77,562	25,000		254	25,000	22, 307	 	5,000	11
21, 610 51, 534			50,000 50,000	12,000 10,000		29, 997			4,968	
40, 909 12, 797 73, 323 24, 467 215, 565 1, 040, 852 125, 463	10, 323 40, 652 5, 749	136, 816 833, 721 180, 117 3, 297, 593	50, 000 25, 000 100, 000 50, 000 375, 000 500, 000 400, 000	70,000 3,500	144 36,356 1,489 111,342	24,200 50,000	407, 051 87, 322 577, 366 75, 628 2, 018, 011 4, 624, 793 805, 361	40,000 1,000	3, 241 99, 847 5, 496	14 15 16 17 18 19 20
533, 868 206, 009 57, 886 25, 073 36, 407	135, 047 23, 035 12, 040	2,034,252	100,000 50,000	100,000 40,000 29,000	80,095 3,317	25,000 $74,200$	2, 245, 098 1, 747, 227 353, 895 154, 002 42, 913	1,000	73, 080 31, 930 12, 237	21 22 23 24 25
194, 990 215, 102 485, 144	41,880	805, 803	100,000	100,000	52,644	100,000	421,961	1,000	5,830 31,198 9,989	26 27 28
217,035	38,727	805, 990	100,000	100,000	20, 254	25,000	' '	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		1
273, 790	43,554	1,081,551	100,000	50,000	69,979	100,000	753, 323		8, 249	30
28, 240	14,954	344, 092	75,000	20,000						
19,550 19,194 22,721 167,200 30,280 1,423,866 51,731 32,242 269,892 89,797	19,046 32,793 47,432 27,310 631,155 17,414 13,499 144,897	230, 487 335, 838 970, 916 785, 958 20, 320, 248 421, 275 472, 019 2, 814, 090	50,000 50,000	8,750 14,000 100,000 75,000 700,000 18,000 25,000	359 759 1, 197 25, 121 29, 012 429, 623 1, 749 15, 267 86, 886 28, 130	25,000 43,160 45,000 100,000 2,500,000 50,000 100,000 344,400	146,081 125,923 225,109 644,198 425,704 14,180,042 301,176 206,998 1,829,716 684,066	1,000	1,895 532 597 6,242 10,583 350 24,754 0 13,089 2,127	32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41
118, 187 56, 102 147, 783 201, 662 23, 041 32, 326 26, 166 63, 435 38, 626	56, 959 93, 087 79, 101 12, 066 6, 877 6, 141 28, 671	1, 406, 298 2, 532, 323 2, 071, 967 271, 507 256, 423 175, 526 432, 016	225, 000 300, 000 500, 000 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 50, 000	75,000 350,000 300,000 15,000 8,000 17,000	49, 862 50, 734 68, 358 47, 873 2, 430 2, 957 2, 417 6, 693	97,800 222,600 300,000 50,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 40,000	469, 505 806, 442 1, 492, 088 1, 166, 826 204, 070 144, 866 100, 703 320, 323		11,775 26,523 21,877 7,268 7 600 5,404	42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49

### PORTO RICO.

		L								
\$144,771	\$40,279	<b>\$</b> 509, 097	\$100,000	\$15,000	\$11,751	\$190,000	\$282,346		•••••	51

# Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities RHODE ISLAND.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	President. Cashler.		United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2	Ashaway, Ashaway Centerville, Centerville of Warwick.	L. A. Briggs Geo. B. Water- house.	F. Hill	\$114,358 259,858		
3	Greenville, National Exchange.	Alonzo P. Mowry		234, 577	37,500	7,000
4	Hope Valley, First of Hopkinton.	Henry C. Nichols	S. R. Richmond	102, 408	75,000	88, 385
5 6	Newport, Aquidneck Newport, National Ex- change.	Peter King Edward A. Brown.	Thos. B. Congdon Geo. H. Prond	827, 426 336, 350		
7 8 9 10	Newport, Newport Newport, Union Providence, Atlantic Providence, Blackstone	Henry Bull, jr W. H. Hammett Edward P. Metcalf. Wm. Ames		319,872 129,110 2,445,366 1,374,449	50,800 185,000	145, 143 162, 921
11 12 13	Canal. Providence, Mechanics. Providence, Merchants. Providence, National Bank of Commerce.	James H. Chase Robert W. Taft Robert Knight	H. E. Thurston M. J. Barber J. Foster		1,010,000	410, 105 1, 238, 075 233, 885
14	Providence, National Exchange.	Michael F. Dooley	George G. Wood	2,508,009	520,000	1, 481, 735
15 16	Providence, Phenix Providence, Providence.	Webster Knight R. I. Gammell	J. E. Thompson A. R. Matteson	1,946,587 1,750,429		
17 18	Providence, United Slatersville, First, of Smithfield.	Frank W. Gale Frederick J. Pitts	Walter C. Nye Chas. S. Seagrave	3, 261, 980 143, 965		
19 20	Woonsocket, Citizens Woonsocket, National Globe.	Joseph G. Ray Seth S. Getchell	H. H. Smith Frank E. Farnum	245,044 234,530		
21	Woonsocket, National Union.	Warren A. Cook	J. S. Read	162, 267	155,000	102,712
22	Woonsocket, Pro- ducers.	S. P. Cook	H. A. Cook	594, 805	200,000	266, 273

### SOUTH CAROLINA.

23	Abbeville, National	J. Allen Smith	H. G. Smith	\$239,938	\$18,750	\$5,500
24	Anderson, Citizens	D. P. McBrayer	J. F. Shumate	210,716	26,000	4,308
25	Batesburg, First	W. A. Bates	Ira C. Carson	115,508	25,500	26, 107
26	Bennettsville, Planters	A. J. Matheson	G. W. Freeman	249, 368	76,500	7, 477
~~	National.	11. 0. 11401165011	G. W. Freeman	210,000	10,000	•, ••
27	Camden, First	C. J. Shannon, jr	John T. Mackey	194,005	38,937	1,470
28	Charleston, First	John C. Simonds	Dwight Hughes	1, 418, 632	290,000	130, 866
29	Charleston, Bank of	E. H. Pringle	M. W. Wilson	2,313,865	300,000	313, 863
	Charleston National			2,020,000	500,000	320,000
- 1	Banking Association.			1	1	!
30	Charleston, Peoples	R. G. Rhett	E. P. Grice	1,753,643	301,000	294,722
31	Cheraw, First	Wm. Godfrev	S. G. Godfrey	35,289	17,867	6,620
32	Chester, National Ex-	J. L. Glenn	M. S. Lewis	388, 228	103,500	
	change.			- ' i	j	-,
33	Clinton, First	J. S. Craig	J. D. Bell	185,631	38,600	
34	Columbia, Carolina	W. A. Clark	T. H. Meighan	935, 270	205,500	306, 573
35	Columbia, Nat. Loan	E. W. Robertson	G. M. Berry	1,652,229	327,006	573,850
	and Exchange.					1
36	Columbia, Palmetto		J. P. Matthews	1,037,996	409, 500	
37	Gaffney, National	D. C. Ross	Maynard Smyth	160, 172	12,500	
38	Greenville, Fourth	J. P. Rickman	J. E. Johnston	214, 183	33,867	
39	Greenville, City	Henry P. McGee	Chas. M. McGee	404, 377	86,000	
40	Greenville, National	H. Beattie	P. Beattie	301, 353	101,000	15, 115
41	Greenville, Norwood	J. W. Norwood	A. L. Mills	608, 517	31,500	14,801
42	Greenwood, National	Jas. T. Medlock	J. E. Crymes	341,082	130, 448	20, 532
	Loan and Exchange.		ا ممم		~~ ~	
43	Lancaster, First	Chas. D. Jones	E. M. Croxton		25, 375	
44	Leesville, National	H. F. Hendrix	H. A. Meetz	92, 449	25, 056	6, 415
45	Lexington, Home Newberry, National	S. B. George	A. J. Fox	77, 414	26,000	
46	newberry, National	B. C. Matthews	R. D. Smith	359,076		19, 260
47	Prosperity, People's	W. W. Wheeler	R. T. Pugh	135, 938	6, 687	
48	Rock Hill, National	W. J. Roddy	Ira B. Dunlap	841, 998	200, 000	113, 500
	Union.	•	· 1			1

### RHODE ISLAND.

1				abilities.	Li	Liabilities.					
	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	United States deposits.	Individ- ual deposits.	Circula- tion.	Undi- vided profits.	Surplus.	Capital.	Total resources and liabilities.	Lawful money.	Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	
3 1 2 2	\$1,438 29,822		\$11,835 138,927						\$1,719 8,679	\$15,134 58,811	
3	21,256		17,776	37,500	30, 111	30,000	150,000	286, 643	2, 519	5, 047	
4	4,490		90, 555	75,000	12, 200	20,000	100,000	302,245	2,723	33,729	
	92, 757 69, 937	\$47,739							64, 771 65, 986	274,859 63,076	
. 7 8 9 6 10	167, 260 8, 026	1,000	117,852 2,666,944	49,670 184,997	18,504 36,853	32,000 112,500	155, 250 225, 000	373, 276 3, 394, 554		119, 646 41, 079 438, 686 154, 949	
4 12		124, 239	5,895,001	865, 500	257, 509	500,000	1,000,000	9,601,723		425, 647 1, 083, 493 378, 943	
2 14	71, 282	1,000	3,325,922	499, 995	111, 456	750,000	500,000	5, 259, 655	192, 160	557, 751	
										174, 079 304, 456	
1 17 18	135, 881		3, 584, 024 74, 106							806, 650 28, 133	
7 19 20							100, 000 100, 000		23, 513 13, 699	59, 402 83, 520	
. 21	<b> </b>		128,968	149, 270	6,998	14,500	150,000	449, 735	10, 315	19, 441	
1 22	15,791		759, 658	199,700	44,727	100,000	200,000	1,319,876	63, 291	195, 507	

### SOUTH CAROLINA.

·										
\$16,331	<b>\$</b> 19, 975	<b>\$300, 494</b>	\$75,000	\$20,000	\$14,795	<b>\$</b> 18,750	\$131,949		\$40,000	23
16,068	4,693	261,785		2,500	6,461	25,000	52,824		75,000	
13,705	6,484	187, 304	25,000	6,000	9,117	24, 900	97,287		25,000	
33, 428	3,374	370, 147	100,000	10,250	8,693	75,000	52,165		124,039	26
44, 463	9,088	287, 963	50,000		11,210	37,000	149,753		40,000	27
239,981	88,480	2, 167, 959	200,000		205,634	200,000	1,152,193	\$99,756	110, 376	
514,071	114,391	3, 556, 191	300,000	300,000	86,732	300,000	2,015,989		553, 470	29
										1
332, 444	71,242	2,753,051			138,997	300,000	1,222,070		690, 984	
1,918	1,128				238	17,500			7,505	31
61,667	28,701	588, 963	100,000	18,000	1,760	100,000	296,473		72,730	32
12,256	6,282	245, 223	50,000	8,000	7,476	37, 500	85,843	! 	56, 405	33
126,707	65,714	1,639,764	200 000	100,000	27,962	200,000	961,406		149, 394	34
373,766	130, 111		500,000	100,000	109, 579	311,600		1,000	544, 242	35
266, 396	65, 361	2, 198, 516	250,000	50,000	13, 200	250,000	1,017,528	80,775	537,013	36
16, 361	17, 765	247, 212	50,000		37, 933		115,942		20,837	37
26, 283	13,937	294, 270	100,000		4, 260	33,000	122,308		34,702	
60, 521	14, 106	568, 885			72,765	85,000	261,757		28, 363	
214,050	27,528	659,046			35,951	93,800	313, 107		15, 188	40
136, 144	33,929	824, 891			8,350	31,500	558, 612		66, 428	41
42, 434	9, 913	544, 409	100,000	15,000	11,011	100,000	164, 104	1,000	153,294	42
20,775	12, 159	231,464			6,676		146, 289		15,000	
6, 488	6,514			500	2,478	24,250	62,194		22,500	
16,586	3,891	130, 891	25,000		2,331	25,000			15,000	
18,619	8, 183	531,925	150,000	31,000	2,388	122,500	127,871		98,166	
5,599	9,524	161, 177	25,000		2,577	6,250	94,736		25,614	47
115, 205	25,240	1,295,943	200,000	55,000	5, 137	200,000	452,293	25,000	358, 509	48
,			1	,	j			l .		1

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

### SOUTH CAROLINA-Continued.

				Resources.			
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.	
1 2 3 4 5 6	Rock Hill, People's Spartanburg, First Spartanburg, American Spartanburg, Central. Sumter, First Union, Merchants and Planters. Yorkville First		C. E. Epton C. C. Kirby J. L. McCallum J. D. Arthur	\$220, 220 1, 299, 028 280, 491 851, 684 422, 394 244, 032 161, 365	\$87, 372 520, 000 102, 000 368, 871 25, 500 15, 000	51, 894 14, 585 69, 126 21, 563 20, 000	

### SOUTH DAKOTA.

_						<del></del>
ا ،	Abandaan Tinat	T B Common	T TY Costalo	\$728, 327	e=0 000	#101 04d
8	Aberdeen, First	F. B. Gannon	J. H. Suttle E. T. Cassel	1,000,916	\$52,000	\$181,944
	Aberdeen, Aberdeen	J. C. Bassett			100,000	170, 478
10	Aberdeen, Dakota			353, 737	12,750	27, 190
11	Alexandría, First	Donald Grant	Geo. Ryburn	209, 513	25, 249	16,700
12	Arlington, First	Wm. P. Allen	A. A. Royhl	171, 708	25,000	12, 692
13	Belle Fourche, First Bridgewater, First	Thos. H. Gray	D. R. Evans	298, 443	6, 500	17,679
14	Bridgewater, First	J. H. Shanard	T. J. Shanard	127,699	6,700	8,800
15	Bridgewater, Farmers	Math Mayer	J. H. Anderson	109, 382	6,760	8,000
16	Bristol, First	Frank Stevens	T. Strandness	194, 021	6, 562	15, 789
17	Britton, First	D. T. Hindman	S. E. Forest	284, 012	30,800	33,022
18	Brookings, First Brookings, Farmers	Horace Fishback	H. F. Haroldson	615,350	12,500	54, 923
19	Brookings, Farmers	W. A. Caldwell	T. L. Chappell	130, 461	26,600	15, 754
20	Canton, First	Thos. Thorson	H. Anderson	200,845	12,500	18, 511
21	Castlewood, First	J. P. Cheever	Bert Morgan	132, 449	25,000	7, 241
22	Centerville, First	James Mee	D. M. Moser	241,222	25,000	7,000
23	Chamberlain, Brule	S. P. Seierson	W. H. Pratt, jr	175, 530	25, 441	30, 525
24	Chamberlain, Whit-	N. M. Pratt	A. C. Whitebeck	115, 158	63, 793	27, 333
	beck.					· 1
25	Clark, Clark County		Chas. Carpenter	119, 174	12, 500	16, 753
26	Clear Lake, First	John Swenson	J. A. Thornson	249, 283	25, 053	7, 100
27	Colman, Fírst	S. E. Keith	<b>L</b> . B. Keith	155, 646	26,000	8, 149
28 29	Custer, First	D. Carrigan	Louisa Carrigan	34,090	12,500	27,341
29	Deadwood, First	N. E. Franklin	D. A. McPherson	588, 475	203, 791	507, 124
30	Dell Rapids, First	Henry Robertson	H. V. Harlan	282, 108	60,000	23,501
31	De Smet, De Smet	A. W. Stone	F. M. Andrews	212,992	25,600	15,301
32	Egan, First	George Rice	A. B. Larson	130,676	26,525	9,978
33	Elk Point, First	Geo. R. Freeman	Oluf Johnson	184,855	25,000	14,000
34	Elkton, First	T. Meyer	E. R. Zalesky	123,315	26,000	10,603
35	Fairfax, First	E. A. Jonnson	U. G. Stevenson	109,051	6,520	20,159
36	Flandreau, First	Thos. Kelley	Jas. T. Biglow	191,704	26, 400	10,646
37	Flandréau, First Frederick, First	F. C. Benjamin	C. B. Ainsworth	129, 161	25,600	13,820
38	Freeman, First	Jno. C. Mueller	A. J. Waltner	87,652	6,898	12,608
39	Garretson, First	Thos. Wangsness	C. O. Berdahl	125, 170	6,250	5,918
40	Gary, First	John Swenson	T. M. Antony		25,312	8, 198
41	Gettýsburg, First	Adam Richardson	A. Richardson	128, 447	6,490	6,736
42	Gregory, First	Jno. D. Haskell	C. D. Haskell	124,041	25,344	4,500
43	Gregory, Gregory Groton, First		Joy M. Hackler	139,899	63, 367	6,350
44	Groton, First	A. M. Neff	W. B. Miller	322,604	15,500	36,226
45	Highmore, First	F. D. Greene		195,269	25,000	15,572
46	Hot Springs, Peoples	J. F. Parks	Henry Marty	61,276	6,484	10,750
47	Howard, First	C. L. Oleson	D. A. McCullaugh	151, 458	6, 250	14,886
48	Hudson, First	James F. Toy	S. F. Hoffman	117,063	17,700	6, 158
49	Huron, First		Ed. J. Miller	320, 172	71,500	60, 365
50	Huron City	E. L. Abel	E. H. Vance	185, 268	50,593	12, 250
51	Huron, National	C. E. Bryant	Geo. C. Fullin-	303,318	52,000	18,000
	l		weider.			
52	Lead, First		R. H. Driscoll	776,828	50,000	377,596
53	Lemmon, First	C. D. Smith	J. K. Clark	120,437	50,700	29,684
54	Letcher, First	O. L. Branson	F. R. Ward	73, 261	6,546	7,343
55	McIntosh, First	J. W. Harris F. D. Fitts	J. E. Davis	52,783	6,330	6, 404
56	Madison Lake, First	F. D. Fitts	G. L. McCallister	310, 752	32,500	8, 630
57	Milbank, First	F. B. Roberts	G.C. Middlebrook	175,959	6,500	7,681
58	Milbank, Merchants	N. J. Bleser	E. H. Benedict		10,200	7,500
59	Miller, First	G. S. Ringland	F. D. Greene		25,000	18,327
60	Mitchell, First Mitchell, Mitchell	O. L. Branson	Ray L. Branson	410, 119	103,500	16,312
61	Mitchell, Mitchell	wm. M. Smith	M. F. Patton	838, 644	151,219	38, 923
62	Mitchell Western		W. T. McConnell	382,602	103,656	94,800
63	Mt. Vernon, First	F. A. McCornack	J. M. Newell	198, 204	6,800	7,500
64	Parker, First Parkston, First	L. K. Lord	F. L. Clisby	171, 127	25,000	16,318
65	Parkston, First	J. S. Mueller	+ D. D. Wipf	96,483	26, 118	14,631

### SOUTH CAROLINA-Continued.

Resources.		Liabilities.							_	
Due from banks, ex- change, and other eash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$44, 274 104, 919 22, 306 88, 065 35, 746 7, 135 36, 713	\$10, 299 41, 177 17, 689 41, 150 11, 874 32, 291 21, 692	2,017,018 437,071 1,418,896 517,077 318,458	500, 000 100, 000 400, 000 100, 000 60, 000	\$50,000 10,000 100,000 20,000 31,218	15,558 30,917 58,403 10,258	500,000 100,000 329,550 25,000 15,000	711, 803 154, 552 477, 546 211, 311 194, 959	\$1,000	102, 363 7, 022	23

#### SOUTH DAKOTA.

2.00 0.00	****		*** ***	*** ***	250 500	***		•• •••	\$217, 385 496, 911 134, 133 7, 191 7, 823 16, 638 709 111, 077 5, 000 11, 742 11, 369 58, 783 73, 802	
\$190,878	\$60, 276 88, 691	\$1,213,425	\$50,000	\$50,000	\$53,533	\$50,000	\$791,507	\$1,000	\$217,385	8
316, 644	88, 691	1,676,729	100,000	50,000	15,874	48,600	935,007	30, 337	496, 911	9
32, 578	34, 590	460,845	50,000	6,000	4, 135	12,500	254, 077].		134, 133	10
87, 938	10,084	349, 484	25,000	20,000	4,028	25,000	275, 456			11
29, 825	12, 518	251, 746	25,000	5,000	8,723	25,000	180,831		7,191	12
152, 938	28,638	504,198	25,000	10,000	9, 977	6,200	445, 198		7,823	13
60, 932	8, 333	212, 464	25,000	5,000	3,806	6,500	172, 158			14
26, 213	6, 726	157,081	25,000	5,000	1,865	6,500	118,716			15
17,656	15, 735	249, 764	25,000	3,000		6, 250	198, 826		16,638	16
57, 051	17, 994	422, 879	50,000	7,500	50 5,734 7,105	30,000	328, 936		709	17
141, 270	45, 552	869, 595	50,000	10,000	7, 105	12,500	678, 913		111,077	18
. 19, 936	8,022	200, 773	50,000	2,000	89	25,000	118, 684		5,000	19
66, 131	13, 756	311,743	25,000	5,000	10,300	12,500	247, 201		11,742	20
12,519	6, 219	183, 428	25,000	5,000	5, 458	25,000	111,601		11, 369.	21
53, 235	14, 403	340, 860	25,000	10,000	14,670	25,000	266 190		,	22
89,745	15, 510	336, 751	25,000	1,000	187	25,000	226 781		58 783	23
63,784	15, 510 13, 920	283, 988	50,000	2,500	902	12,500	93 445	50 830	73, 802	24
00,101	10,020	200,000	00,000	2,000	502	12,000	00, 110	50,000	10,002	
26,766	8, 259	183, 452	25,000	5,000	4 108	12,500	133 344		3,500 15,000 170,067 30,176 24,046 15,643 19,838 6,225 34,397 18,817 22,651	25
39, 385	15, 797	336, 618	25,000	5,000 10,000 5,000	4, 108 8, 640	24,300	268 678		0,500	26
20, 415	8, 354	218, 564	25,000	5 000	0,040	25,000	149 566		15,000	97
65, 705	5, 512	145, 148	20,000	3,000	2,986	12,500	104 669	• • • • • • • •	10,000	28
293, 955	110,713	1,704,058	150,000	30,000	121,331	150,000	002 627	00 000	170 067	20
27,985	14,896	408, 490	60,000	12,000	30,224	60,000	900,001	99,023	170,007	30
40, 233	11 920	305, 356	25,000	5,000	3,656	25,000	216, 200 .		20 176	31
13,686	11,230 11,500	192,365	25,000		161	25,000	140,004	• • • • • • • •	30,110	32
64,999	18,316	307, 170	25,000	5,000	5,689	25,000	246 491	· · · · · · · · ·		33
9,733	0.385	179,036	25,000		865	25,000	100, 205		24 046	34
31,300	9, 385 9, 733 13, 999	176, 763	25,000	2,650	564	5,950	126,056		15 643	25
51,324	13,000	294,073	25,000	8,000	564 446	25,000	215 700		10,038	36
25, 208	11,722	205, 511	25,000	5,000	3,029	25,000	147 499		19,000	37
29,835	9 170	146, 163	25,000	3,000	3,029 154	6,300	114 450		•••••	38
29,145	$9,170 \\ 8,223$	174, 706	25,000	1 750	154	6,250	141 559			39
25,903	6,069	168,784	25,000	1,100	101	25,000	118 717		67	40
29,685	8,955	180, 313	25,000	4,000	718	6,210	121 350		23 026	41
50,961	8,275	213, 121	25,000	5,000	718 1,547	25,000	150 334	15	6,225	42
116,024	21,021	346 661	50,000		1,974	12,500	197 791	49 999	34 397	43
88,595	24,965	346, 661 487, 890	25,000	6,000	1,486	15,000	421 587	10,000	18, 817	44
105,649	11,090	352, 580	25,000	5,000	19 106	25,000	262,733		22,651	45
16,640	8,750	103,900	25,000			6,250	70, 362		311	46
28, 517	13, 519	214,630	25,000	2,250	123	6,250	70, 362 . 178, 118		2,889	47
44, 154	5,615	190,690	30,000	7,000	1 463	17,500	133 144		583	48
128,941	41,964	622,942	50,000	10,000	460	20,000	407 010	40 080	5,383	40
107, 645	19,922	375, 678	50,000	500		50,000	203 437	24 407	47,061	
66,743	24,549	464,610	50,000		100	50,000	497,010 203,437 246,405	23, 301	117, 402	51
00,740	21,010	101,010	50,000	000		′ 1				
330, 410	93,601	1,628,435	50,000	50,000	92,166	49 100	1,380,339 . 170,050 91,238 . 45,131 .		6 830	52
44.748	12,575	258, 144	25,000	1,500	1,542	24, 600	170 050	22 440	13,012	53
28,022	8, 182	123, 354	25,000	750	117	6 250	01 238	22, 440	10,012	54
10,982	3,502	80,001	25,000		268	5 060	45 131		3 149	55
67, 150	26,623	445,655	50,000		15,737	31,500	203 070	1 000	41 030	56
46,945	13,878	250,963	25,000	5,000	698	6,500	186 446	1,000	3,142 41,939 27,319 4,620 46,829	57
75,641	12,069	301,639	25,000	2,700	1,996	9,520	257 200	• • • • • • • •	4 600	50
128,007	12,009 18,496	447,903	25,000	15,000	3,829	25,000	332,245		46 990	50
93, 107	36, 169	659, 207	50,000	10,000	2,538	50,000	349 409	97 505	176 761	60
303,374	87,388	1,419,548	100,000		25,742	100,000	602 077	20,000	170,701	61
90,994	31,619	703, 671	100,000		4,276	100,000	900,977	ac, 000	970 144	OL
46,510	11,998	271,012	25,000	5,000	9,413	6,500	209,201	• • • • • • • •	46,829 176,761 539,829 279,144	62
50,200	14 762	277 400	25,000	10,000	1,341	24,400	240,009	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		64
12,519	14,763 7,181	277,408 156,932	25,000	5,000	1,581	25,000	210,007		12,000	65
. 14,019	4,101	100, 802	20,000	9,000	1,001	20,000	00,0011.		12,000	oo

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES SOUTH DAKOTA—Continued.

#### Resources. Other Location and name of bonds, President. Cashier. Loans, dis-United hank. investcounts, and overdrafts. States ments, bonds. and real estate. Pierre, First...... Pierre, National Bank C. C. Bennett..... A. W. Ewert..... B. J. Buiford ..... \$460,434 408,169 \$104,000 81,940 \$114,893 50,846 2 of Commerce. 56, 758 80, 088 26, 488 Pierre, Pierre..... Rapid City, First.... Redfield, German-P. F. McClure..... 37,500 3 J. R. McKnight.... 174,762 Jas Halley ..... A. K. Thomas .... 780, 571 100,000 5 L. Pritzkau ..... J. A. Pritzkau.... 287,583 10,370 American. American. Redfield, Redfield. Salem, First. Selby, First. Sioux Falls, Minnehaha. Sioux Falls, Sioux Falls. Sisseton, First. Sisseton, Citizens. South Shore, First. Spearfish, American. Z. A. Crain... L. S. Tyler... John F. Gutz... P. F. Sherman... C. E. McKinney... C. M. Henry..... Frank H. Putnam 332,069 9,184 6 17,535 7 161, 463 85, 049 25,000 9,778 12,069 20, 175 88, 000 8 H. P. Gutz..... 12,069 195,641 124,935 53,512 27,006 7,218 19,504 B. H. Re Qua.... 557, 962 354, 308 B. H. Re Qua. C. L. Norton. O. S. Opheim O. P. Rask. C. W. Prey A. L. Kinney A. W. Swayne M. M. Brown. H. C. Peterson 10 77,500 284,661 298,917 72,920 J. A. Rickert..... Joseph Marwick.... 11 20,62512 30, 160 Peter Philip, sr.... Geo. A. Pemberton. 13 10,000 Spearfish, American.... Springfield, First.... Sturgis, Commercial.... 130, 425 6,484 6,560 14 15 Eugene Colburne... 78,848 11,810 23,350 11,254H. C. Bostwick . . . . 195,677 16 25,000 John Swenson. H. C. Peterson. A. A. Dye. H. F. Abbott. D. M. Inman. O. W. Thompson. L. T. Swezey. C. H. Barrett. A. M. Sogn. J. Benj. Graslie. Edmund Hillestad. A. H. Norvold. H. D. Welreth Toronto, First..... Tyndall, First..... 124,060 185,116 435,820 25,000 17 16,605 26,000 18 Vermilion, First..... Vermilion, Vermilion... 73, 279 37, 221 19 12,990 Vermilion, Vermilion Vienna, First. Volga, First. Watertown, First. Watertown, Citizens. Watertown, Scounity $\frac{20}{21}$ 223,00035,000 13, 602 76, 418 89, 824 13,000 8,900 71,108 22 6,55023 H. J. Fahnestock, jr. H. D. Walrath.... 339,657 50,000 Herbert L. Sheldon. Wm. L. Ryalls.... J. A. Schutz..... $\frac{20}{24}$ Walter D. Morris... 88,067 6,514 16,857 532,951 50,000 $\tilde{2}\tilde{5}$ Watertown, Security Waubay, First Webster, First Webster, Farmers and Edward Lamm.... 264,377 167,393 $51,226 \\ 6,382$ 26 B. F. Herington ... Isaac Lincoln..... David Williams.... Geo. C. Dunton.... A. T. Cooper..... 27 7,610 143,013 53,43528 26,085 34, 467 509,614 Merchants. Wessington, First..... Wessington Springs, E. D. Milburn.... W. T. George..... 20,000 26,000 H. A. Peirce..... W. T. McConnell... 144, 212 162, 316 13,774 10,288 30 First. First. White, First. White, Farmers White Lake, First White Rock, First. Woonsocket, Citizens Yankton, First. Yankton, Dakota. J. C. Allison.... E. W. Davies.... H. W. Hinrichs... 31 W. A. Burgess.... R. H. Holden..... 107,809 6,550 6,061 118, 439 74, 198 115, 246 138, 524 419, 737 20,000 10,100 25,140 7,000 178,500 50,794 7,040 10,350 10,406 5,915 128,700 27,176 32 $3\bar{3}$ John P. Baker .... C. P. Johnson E. B. Soper, jr W. E. Heaton 34 Newell N. Powell. . Noah Keller..... F. L. Van Tassel... F. C. Danforth.... 35 Sig. O. Hunger.... 8,940

#### TENNESSEE.

		<del></del>				
00	Adhana Winst	T C Fisher	Edger Children	<b>9</b> 027 900	<b>677</b> 900	<b>60 100</b>
38	Athens, First		Edgar Childress	\$257,368		
39	Bristol, First		J. W. Lynn	546, 725		
40	Brownsville, First		R. M. Chambliss	310, 616		
41	Camden, First		A. S. Justice	64, 333		
42	Carthage, First		H. R. Vaughn	86, 318		
43	Centerville, First	H. Clagett	J. B. Walker	172, 809	12,500	4,500
44	Chattanooga, First	Chas. A. Lyerly	J. P. Hoskins	3, 319, 952	655, 160	287, 252
45	Chattanooga, American.		Frank A. Nelson	1,083,630	280,000	
46	Chattanooga, Citizens	G. N. Henson	Herbert Bushnell	1,743,560		
47	Chattanooga, Hamilton.	T. R. Preston	C. M. Preston	2,032,337		
48	Clarksville, First	Wesley Drake	C. W. Bailey	437,061	125,000	
49	Clarksville, Clarksville	H. C. Merritt	Archer Howell	239, 554		
50	Cleveland, Cleveland	J. E. Johnston	W. P. Lang	513, 405		
51	Columbia, Maury	Robt. C. Church	C. A. Parker	809, 485		
52	Columbia, Phoenix	J. L. Hutton	H. O. Fulton	463,246		
53		Frederick Lewi-	Boon Crawford	96, 636		
93	Copperhill, First of		Boon Clawlord	90,000	15,000	0,010
~.	Polk County.	sohn.	TT D Allen	140.005	15 000	00 177
54	Dayton, American		W. B. Allen			
55	Decherd, First of	Lewis B. Davidson.	W. H. Featherston .	130, 514	25,842	3,126
	Franklin County.					
56	Dickson, First		S. E. Hunt			
57	Dickson, Citizens		W. R. Boyte	188, 543		
58	Dyersburg, First	Geo. E. Scott	J. C. Doyle	360,048		
59	Etowah, First		W. C. Reynold	64,975	25,700	7,450
60	Favetteville, First	H. K. Bryson	T. Bagley	207, 117		
61	Favetteville, Elk		H. E. Dryden			
				- ,	. ,	

### SOUTH DAKOTA—Continued.

Resor	irces.				1	iabilities				Ī
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States deposits.	and all	
\$164,248 68,557	\$45,186 28,707	\$888,761 638,219	\$50,000 100,000	\$10,000 13,000	\$10,747 869	\$50,000 79,500	\$715,699 434,776	\$24, 107	\$28,208 10,074	8
144, 995 199, 200 85, 665	60,944	1,220,803	50,000 50,000 40,000	10,000	306 87,780 579	12,500 32,200 10,000	255, 037 903, 741 288, 227	24, 570 50, 402	80,538 86,680 83,128	)
169,665 47,317 31,631	16,608 7,506	260, 166 156, 430	25,000	5,500 6,500	237 5,873	17,000 25,000 20,000	262,911 197,793	 	214, 704	1 2
180, 984 195, 427 31, 320 41, 115	74, 715 38, 010 33, 519	1,097,302 790,180 423,637 414,983	100,000 100,000 40,000 50,000	20,000 3,500 10,000 4,500	10, 457	75,000 20,000 30,000	580, 963 493, 026 339, 080	51,144 25,000	223, 525 83, 197 14, 556 41, 553	3[ ]
8,888 48,490 27,848 11,710	4,942 12,364 4,642	103, 968 217, 267 129, 708 285, 017	25,000 25,000	2,000 6,000	768 2,904	9,200 6,250 6,250 25,000	67, 252 179, 249 95, 554 224, 835		74 7,000 44,322	1 1 1
16,350 186,457 202,481	12,358 19,385 42,405	189, 022 433, 563 766, 975	25,000 40,000 50,000	5,000 5,000 10,000	2,220 11,018 9,013	25,000 25,000	124, 803 308, 223 685, 462 240, 378		7,000 44,322 35,379	1 1 2
75,832 9,538 13,550 128,297	6,061 42,895	124,885 631,957	i 50.000	3,000 25,000	904 55, 174	6,250 $50,000$	84 731		1 5 000	
143, 404 57, 372 35, 274 27, 730	26, 035 20, 258 17, 636	405, 524 246, 166 249, 424	25,000 25,000	4,000 1,750 7,500	1, 787	50,000 6,250 7,000	211,085 199,944		294 10, 159	2
131, 012 29, 846 39, 997	10, 329	218, 161	25,000	2,000	1,245	20,000			1 '	2
6,809 14,242 50,802	6, 781 10, 037	155, 487	25,000 25,000	7,000 1,000	3, 716 889	20,000 8,950	70, 230	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	25,800	) 3
18, 919 53, 569 248, 193 80, 534	6,807 12,554 81,300	176,518 217,562	25, 000 25, 000 50, 000	4,500 5,000 10,000	634	25,000 7,000	122,017 138,991 749,918 59,515		1 40, 937 194, 440 10, 000	1 3 7 3 0 3

### TENNESSEE.

	- 7										
\$30,	801	\$23,820	\$397,687	\$75,000	\$25,000	\$7,232	\$75,000	<b>\$188</b> , 510		\$26,945	38
174,	661	38, 116	1,019,693	100,000	50,000	21,002	100,000	608, 819		113, 573	39
	843	16, 103	391, 915		10,000	3, 625	25, 000	241, 897	420,000	61, 393	
l ii'	495	6, 764	112,630	25,000	2,750	458	24, 990	59, 432		02,000	41
32.	138	5, 023	155, 155		2,500	442	25, 000	102, 213			42
45.	142	15, 463	250, 414	50,000	23, 000	4,363	11, 900	161, 151		l	43
712,	493	384, 561	5, 359, 418	500,000	250,000	46,822	499, 997	3, 432, 159		502, 124	
184,	224	75, 495	1,623,349	250, 000	50,000	44, 696	250, 000			9, 237	45
209	104	106, 634	2, 495, 519		100,000	34, 445	246, 800	1,529,728		284,546	46
394,	635	155, 200	3, 243, 370	400,000	150,000	10, 785	400,000	1,800,493	1,000	481, 092	47
413,	458	60, 808	1,060,794	100,000	100,000	49, 662	99, 200	686, 437	25,000	495	48
146.	990	74, 513	643, 272	100,000	30,000	23, 361	99, 900		20,000	6,569	
	721	27, 209	820, 087	150,000	60,000	87, 760	148, 300	277, 679		96,350	50
140,	175	58,873	1, 139, 283	200,000	20,000	5,380	100,000	813, 903			51
53.	658	29, 081	674, 560	125,000	35,000	3, 801	118, 200	322, 591		69,969	
37.	629	9,847	168, 563	25,000	5,000	3, 801 2, 909	15, 000	119 570		1,084	53
}	-	0,020	200,000	-0,000	0,000	2,000	20,000	110,010		-,	1
34.	700	9, 587	238,389	25,000	30,000	814	15,000	167,575			54
27	660	10, 260	197, 402	25,000	10,000	12, 933	25, 000	124, 469			55
		20,200	201, 200	-3,000	20,000	,000	20,000	121, 100			"
45.	494	9,539	238,255	25,000	6,000	2,020	25,000	163, 260		16,975	56
50.	924	13, 543	301,631	50,000	3,000	3,539	37, 500	197, 302		10, 290	
	683	12,606	553, 907	100,000	40,000	7,838	100,000	220, 069	1,000	85,000	58
14.	042	7,525	119,692	25, 000	1,500	813	25,000	67, 279	2,000	1,000	59
	899	19,283	277, 648	60,000	20,000	9,531	15, 000			1	60
71.	769	23, 767	466, 517	75, 000	20,000	2, 543	75, 000				
,		-5,101		. 5, 0001	3, 000[	-, 0.20(	,,	_50, 200		, 0,040	

				F	Resources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2	Franklin, Harpeth	R. A. Bailey W. H. Glass	Jno. J. Green J. L. Parker	\$149,898 299,982	\$52, 104 100, 000 51, 203 12, 875	\$10,755 44,170
3	Gallatin, First	W. H. Glass Jas. W. Blackmore .	Wm. Hall. W. Y. Allen	299, 982 205, 109 113, 111	51, 203	44, 170 17, 220 10, 525
2 3 4 5	Gallatin, Peoples	E. S. Payne	W. Y. Allen	113, 111	12,875	10,525
6	Harriman, First	J. W. Willis Walter C. Shaw	J. E. Hacker Walter H. Julian	260, 389 318, 835	19,312 25,000	1, 936 8, 314
6 7	Franklin, National Gallatin, First. Gallatin, Peoples Greeneville, First. Harriman, First. H a r r i m a n , Manufacturers.	Sam. P. Sparks	W. C. Anderson	318, 835 163, 305	103,000	8, 314 39, 839
8	Huntland, First	D. T. Kennedy J. W. Vanden	T. A. Mosely	47,592	16,800	3, 296 44, 691
9 10	Jackson, First	Thos. Polk	W. A. Ungram	626, 296 442, 311	151,145 103,000	63, 129
11	Jellico, First	A. D. Manan	Sam C. Baird	156, 352	26,000	6.450
12	Jellico, First	R. B. Baird	C. O. Baird	75,830	6,750	9,294
13 14	Johnson City, Ulty	S. C. Williams	C. O. Baird Sam T. Millard Tate L. Earnest	75,830 230,142 577,318	6,750 67,650 211,096	9, 294 13, 877 16, 164
15	Jonesboro, First	J. Fred Johnson S. C. Williams E. H. West	C.C. McPherson	85,098	12 953	8,122
16	Johnson City, City Johnson City, Unaka Jonesboro, First. Knoxville, Third	H. B. Branner Wm. S. Shields	C. M. Cooley	877, 719	206, 250	93,020
17 18	Knoxville, City Knoxville, East Tennessee.	F. L. Fisher	C. M. Cooley R. E. Mooney S. V. Carter	2,068,676 2,190,385	206, 250 576, 000 450, 000	138,526 144,210
19	Knoxville, Holston Lafollette, National	Joseph P. Gaut	Ralph W. Brown W. S. McKamey	978, 323	261, 281	107,211
20 21	Lawrenceburg, First	Robt. Mullens D. Buchanan	Jas. T. Dunn	151,539 245,605	12,500 62,300	8,500 39,183
22	Lawrenceourg, First. Lebanon, American. Lebanon, Lebanon Lenoir City, First. Lewisburg, First. Lynnville, First. McMinnville, Pirst. Manchester, First. Martin, City.	E. E. Beard	I. J. Dodson F. C. Stratton	219, 110	26,000	1,978 12,050 27,641 16,400
23	Lebanon, Lebanon	S. G. Stratton John F. Eason J. C. Adams	F. C. Stratton	216, 623 131, 463 202, 407	26,000 36,742 52,328	12,050
24	Lewishurg First	John F. Eason	Sterling B. Witt W. D. Fox.	131, 463 202 407	52,328 41,633	27,041 16 400
26	Lynnville, First	Jno. W. Fry	l E. Neal Gracv	1 59 440	10, 431	
27	McMinnville, First	J. N. Walling	C. J. Potter G. M. Smith	497,251 311,089	75,000 56,250	1.0001
28	McMinnville, Peoples	J. C. Biles	W H Ashley	311,089	56,250 11 637	7,925
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	Martin, City	Jno. W. Fry. J. N. Walling. J. C. Biles. W. P. Hickerson. T. M. Ryan.	W. H. Ashley Geo. P. Hurt C. L. Harris	104,659 125,045	11,637 12,500 725,000	7,925 2,810 2,500
31 1	Martin, City Memphis, First	J. A. Omberg	C. L. Harris	1 2.566.390	725,000	193 4421
32 33	Memphis, National City. Memphis, State	H. H. Crosby M. S. Buckingham.	Wm. H. Kyle H. J. Lenow	578,911	107,500 321,280 77,500 154,500	11, 100 325 178
34	Morristown, First	Jas. R. Forgey	W.D.Bushong	492,466	77,500	325, 178 42, 400 29, 379
35	Morristown, City	Jas. R. Forgey J. N. Fisher D. W. Shofun	E. G. Price W. J. Howard	2, 188, 657 492, 466 349, 708 153, 562	154,500	29,379
36 37	Mount Pleasant, First	Jno. E. Richardson.	H. H. Williams	391.352	12,906 50,000	$2,500 \ 31,558$
38	Morristown, First	H. E. Palmer	W. M. Bell	391,352 361,291	50,000 20,000	1,000
39 40	Nashville, First Nashville, Fourth	F. O. Watts	Randal Curell J. S. McHenry	3,648,734 4,562,267	560,000 621,000	645,937 392,206
41	Nashville, American	W. W. Berry	N. P. Le Sueur	1 4.516.678	1 1 1034 800	206 732
42	Oneida, Scott County	J. T. Howell. W. W. Berry. C. Cross	N. P. Le Sueur H. R. Anderson	107,622	25,900	9,357
43 44	Paris, First	Soi Jones	W. L. Abernathy	97,576	30,000	12,279
45	Pulaski, Citizens Pulaski, National Peo- ples.	H. M. Grigsby E. E. Eslick	Otway Yates W. L. Abernathy Thos. E. Daly	97,576 236,509 281,526	25,900 15,000 30,000 15,000	9,357 12,279 12,100 15,612
46	Rockwood, First Savannah, First	T. A. Wright	J. E. Fox	369,406	51,875	10,548
47 48	Savannah, First Selmer, First	E. D. Patterson Jno. T. Warren	H. E. Williams Albert Gillespie	1 149,768	1 31,712	31,760 16,963
49	Shelbyville, Peoples	J. M. Shofner T. G. Garrett	] J. D. Hutton	55, 490 301, 285 205, 728	104,000	16,963 16,775 5,803
50	Shelbyville, Peoples South Pittsburg, First	T. G. Garrett	A. A. Cook	205,728	25, 471 102, 000	5.803
51 52		Richard Hill J. T. Anderson	Thos. Mason J. L. Nowlin	482,075 106,991	1 51 9XV	9,500 9,713
53	Sparta, First. Sparta, American. Spring City, First. Springfield, Peoples. Springfield, Springfield. Tazewell, Claiborne. Tracy City, First. Trenton, First.	A. D. Paul			7, 122	3,567
54	Springfield, Peoples	J. G. Woodard C. C. Bell. G. W. Montgomery.	H. T. Stratton, jr J. W. Brown W. H. Eppes. Thos. H. Wakefield	342,030	64,000	12,372
55 56	Deringheid, Springheid.	G. W. Montgomery	W. H. Eppes	55,518	24,940 26,065	5,000 13,513
57	Tracy City, First	Martin Marugg	Thos. H. Wakefield	142,839	25, 700 30, 983	9,841
58	Trenton, First	Robt. R. Boone	} R.J. Dew	12,240	1 30.983	3,000
59 60	Tullahoma, First	F. A. Raht S. S. Blackman	T. K. Williams A. L. Davidson	241,730 168,923	1 51.500	$25,348 \\ 2,921$
61	Union City, First	L. I. Parks	Walter Howell D. N. Walker	197,859	50,000	6,400
62	Tullahoma, First. Tullahoma, Traders. Union City, First. Union City, Third. Waverly, Citizens.	L. I. Parks. Jno. T. Walker A. P. McMurry	D. N. Walker Mason Sanders	168, 923 197, 859 185, 070 161, 032	61,790	7,000
63 64	Winchester, Farmers	T. A. Embrey	Dick Taylor	140,048	50,000 61,790 12,812 28,326	5,651 4,774
65	Woodbury, First	H. L. Preston	E. A. Brevard	67,706	11,612	4,737
		)	<u> </u>	1	<u> </u>	<u> </u>

### TENNESSEE—Continued.

Reso	urces.				]	Liabilities	•			Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities,	
\$22, 052 70, 618 60, 712 41, 245 90, 355 58, 499 46, 051	\$6, 932 17, 670 20, 743 7, 669 20, 020 40, 899 10, 343	\$241, 741 532, 440 354, 987 185, 424 392, 014 451, 547 362, 538	\$50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 75,000	\$2,300 40,000 10,000 1,000 28,000 30,000 15,000	\$2,470 3,208 35,628 3,550 7,920 12,360 5,688	12,500 18,750 25,000	\$136, 571 288, 918 209, 359 118, 374 285, 290 334, 040 134, 968	\$25,000	\$400 764 2,054 147 31,882	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
22, 437 226, 766 122, 041 60, 557 17, 749 59, 180 126, 745 21, 184 282, 575 797, 269 1, 047, 194	12,834 6,053 25,000 38,383 16,760 81,953 135,280	97, 104 1, 104, 457 772, 288	25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 200, 000 200, 000 400, 000	1, 000 60, 000 25, 000 15, 000 5, 000 4, 850 55, 000 100, 000 100, 000 200, 000	1,521 7,411 20,996 909 1,387 8,398 18,372 726 19,847 22,089 57,256	16, 000 100, 000 100, 000 25, 000 6, 500 50, 000 12, 500 200, 000 400, 000	53, 583 710, 642 437, 751 196, 285 77, 789 219, 138 579, 097 100, 612 810, 792 1, 798, 906 2, 896, 878	1,000 94,701 1,000 76,218	125, 404 88, 541 62, 463 22, 536 279 210, 875 795, 756 33, 427	10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17
211, 005 18, 176 38, 106 121, 672 26, 214 20, 312 35, 192 19, 809 269, 222 79, 967 60, 648 10, 474 505, 725 140, 188 623, 844 119, 205 32, 372 8, 610 49, 756 51, 655	49, 359 12, 967 13, 711 20, 272 13, 643 14, 11, 591 8, 457 47, 148 25, 661 15, 886 377, 000 32, 764 231, 000	1, 607, 179 203, 682 398, 905 389, 905 389, 932 305, 272 245, 556 307, 223 96, 513 889, 621 480, 592 195, 640 161, 975 4, 377, 557 870, 463 3, 689, 960	250, 000 50, 000 60, 000 40, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 55, 000 55, 000 500, 000	60,000 9,000 12,000 7,250 10,000 11,500 600 27,500 10,000 1,500,000 12,000	25, 282 1, 409 2, 216 1, 949 2, 076 1, 051 2, 525 1, 037 8, 642 17, 333 6, 534 2, 469 48, 118 1, 757	250, 000 12, 500 60, 000 35, 000 50, 000 10, 000 55, 000 10, 250 10, 250 105, 000 250, 000 250, 000 150, 000 250, 000 250, 000 250, 000 250, 000 250, 000 250, 000 250, 000 250, 000 20, 000	871, 098 130, 773 264, 689 304, 834 198, 196 132, 511 179, 698 59, 875 705, 943 325, 109 143, 856 87, 573 1, 976, 464 2, 297, 395 466, 559 216, 047 109, 844 103, 37, 303, 303, 303, 203, 203, 203, 203, 203	1,000	31, 882 125, 404 88, 541 62, 463 22, 536 795, 786 795, 786 33, 427 149, 799 20, 000 794 20, 000 794 36 950 7, 933 697, 153 195, 422 731, 201 36, 197 1, 558 13, 806 1, 500 1, 712, 877	19 20 21 22 24 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 36 36 36 37 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 38
1, 435, 030 1, 981, 815 964, 301 30, 404 12, 592 12, 871 35, 005	217,670 8,929 18,158	$\begin{array}{c} 6,487,215\\ 8,029,159\\ 6,940,181\\ 182,212\\ 156,117\\ 311,572\\ 361,794 \end{array}$	500,000 600,000 1,000,000 25,000 50,000 60,000	250, 000 600, 000 400, 000 5, 000 25, 000 12, 000	102, 657 151, 789 304, 662 2, 822	509, 000 599, 990 799, 997 25, 000 14, 375 30, 000 15, 000	4,476,207 2,985,002 124,390 88,658 178,875	50,000	1,601,173 1,400,520	4:
50, 626 40, 034 18, 863 39, 753 42, 434 133, 884 45, 077 32, 936 124, 899 318, 013 11, 902 47, 201 8, 745 525, 802 43, 928 34, 047 71, 147 35, 231 21, 513 2, 228	22, 433 5, 001 15, 990 15, 475 32, 765 7, 392 8, 581 21, 324 30, 993 9, 616 7, 947 23, 866 15, 104 24, 652 12, 088 12, 088 12, 046 7, 983	294, 978, 911 760, 224 220, 373 109, 688 564, 625 653, 937 116, 614 237, 430 122, 921 420, 748 282, 376	39, 000 100, 000 50, 000 100, 000 50, 000 25, 000 60, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 60, 000	50,000 2,500 55,000 3,000 2,500 6,250 60,000 5,000 5,000 15,000 15,000	1,809 2,148 5,363 9,110 8,732 930 2,139 12,106 28,036 10,942 3,378 438 13,108 4,667 20,319 20,319 3,697	50, 000 30, 000 7, 500 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 50, 000 7, 000 6, 24, 000 225, 000 25, 000 30, 000 49, 997 50, 000	354, 478 143, 898 143, 898 162, 1000 194, 921 187, 890 548, 166 98, 343 481, 901 43, 672 178, 890 260, 348 260, 348 159, 697 178, 359 198, 399 158, 286 159, 752 41, 113	24,974	31,200 22,519 7,911 324 18,600 39,273 7,000 150 5,000 7,320 3,015 4,280 3,589 10,000 11,571	50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 50 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60 60

## Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities

### TEXAS.

				F	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3	Abilene, Citizens	Geo. L. Paxton W. M. Lacy Ed. S. Hughes	J. T. Garrison J. C. Russell Henry James	165, 693 383, 353	\$\$52,565 78,153 137,402	\$\$2,750 23,663 38,000
4 5 6 7	Alba, Alba. Albany, First. Albany, Albany Alpine, First.	F. N. Hopkins N. L. Bartholomew S. Webb C. A. Brown	D. S. Armstrong A. W. Reynolds W. G. Webb J. H. Derrick	189,136 130,869 161.317	20,700 75,946 13,250 30,398	3, 955 13, 193 4, 092 7, 272 11, 387
9	Alvord, Farmers and Merchants.	T. B. Yarbrough	Oran Speer	30,001	19,563 7,719	2,100
10 11 12	Amarillo, First  Amarillo, Amarillo  Amarillo, National  Bank of Commerce.	W. H. Fuqua R. L. Stringfellow . J. L. Smith	Chas. J. E. Lowndes Mike C. Le Master B. C. D. Bynum	357, 928 436, 995	210,000 108,131 75,817	60,345 64,315 8,810
13 14 15 16	Anderson, First	Geo. W. Riddle R. F. Scott C. H. Steele Geo. H. Baker	G. B. Kennard H. W. Pirkey J. J. Steele Lige Davis	47, 244 57, 394 132, 518 75, 418	6,825 6,250 41,714 13,208	5, 131 5, 000 8, 406 14, 635
17 18	Anson, Farmers and Merchants. Arlington, Arlington Arlington, Citizens	R. W. McKnight Thos. Spruance	Jas. Ditto	135, 645	40, 698	14,840
19 20 21	Aspermont, FirstAthens, FirstAthens, AthensAtlanta, First	G. M. Wofford	W. M. Dugan P. Brady J. W. Muacheson B. Sigler		25,000 7,500 50,000 6,250	2,000 2,800 13,092 3,837
22 23 24 25	Atlanta, Atlanta	L. F. Allday T. F. Rodgers Geo. W. Littlefield. E. P. Wilmot	J. G. King P. C. Willis H. G. Musgrove C. P. Randolph M. Hirshfeld	87, 480 180, 020 116, 382 62, 809 1, 782, 910 1, 877, 861 539, 397 170, 723	50,000 6,250 18,750 31,350 26,250 302,375 457,500 75,000 25,500	14,000 7,351 1,863 14,382
26 27 28 29	Austin, American	J. B. Harmon	M. Hirshfeld J. G. Palm B. L. Russell	1,877,861 539,397 170,723	457, 500 75, 000 25, 500	246, 818 3, 000 5, 379
30 31 32 33	Ballinger, First. Ballinger, Citizens. Bartlett, First Bartlett, Bartlett Bastrop, First Bay City, First Beaumont First	C. A. Doose Tom Ward J. L. Bailey	B. L. Russell T. E. Powell. R. G. Erwin. Chas. C. Bailey T. B. Benson.	374, 025 120, 430 264, 843	12,500 100,000	64,000 44,209
34 35	Bartlett, Bartlett Bastrop, First Bay City, First Beaumont, First	Mary A. Bartlett B. D. Orgain J. M. Moore W. S. Davidson	M. Thompson	311,348 910,884	17, 701 12, 500 25, 636 212 100	20, 181, 64, 000 44, 209 14, 222 12, 240 7, 000 22, 042 106, 667 72, 423
36 37 38 39	Beaumont, Commercial Beaumont, Gulf	W. S. Davidson. B. R. Norvell. T. W. Garrett. A. L. Williams. L. B. Randall. Jno. W. Flournoy. Sidney Webb. W. P. Ferguson. C. F. Hellmuth.	Chas. H. Straeck F. M. Law. P. B. Doty	837,020 423,323 1 106 324	12, 917 17, 701 12, 500 25, 636 212, 100 155, 250 152, 200 207, 046 12, 500	72, 422 1, 027 63, 475
40 41 42 43	Beeville, First Beeville, Commercial Bellevue, First Bells, First	Jno. W. Flournoy Sidney Webb W. P. Ferguson	P. B. Doty. B. W. Klipstein. I. J. Miller L. B. Moore. W. B. Blonton. H. T. Von Rosen-	287, 609 233, 826 98, 877 68, 261	12,500 50,679 30,000 20,600	7,000 1,519 6,800
44 45	Bellville, First	J. Z. Miller	H. T. Von Rosenberg. J. Z. Miller, jr Thos. Yarrell, jr	1 92.004	12,500 25,000	1,900 44,500
46 47 48 49	Belton, Peoples Benjamin, First Big Springs, First Big Springs, West Texas Blanco, Blanco Blooming Grove, Citi-	Thomas Yarrell H. P. Branham J. I. McDowell	Thos. Yarrell, jr A. H. Sams A. E. Pool J. W. Shnell Chas. E. Crist		51, 200 20, 800 60, 000 51, 000 6, 472 6, 250	12,593 11,252 10,000 17,412 6,066
50 51	zens.		R. S. Loya	136,777		1
52 53 54 55	Blossom, First	R. V. Womack W. H. Taylor A. B. Scarborough. I. W. Russell	A. P. Black	104, 652 74, 963 420, 310	6, 250 25, 000 50, 000	1, 250 7, 580 53, 018
56 57 58	Bowie, First.  Bowie, City.  Bowie, National.  Brady, Brady.  Brady, Commercial.  Brackprides First	J. W. Russell T. C. Phillips C. H. Boodeker Jno. B. Hunt	WIII. A. Ayres	69,769	25, 000 22, 750 25, 500 52, 125	44, 284 12, 000 69, 737 13, 298
59 60 61 62	Brenham, First	T A Town	J. S. Montgomery W. D. Crothers B. S. Walker C. L. Wilkins H. G. Leonard	164 743	51,746 25,000 10,350 102,454	9,578 7,000 4,985 20,466
63 64 65	Bridgeport, First Bronte, First Brownsville, First Brownsville, Merchants.	D. M. Willson. J. B. McCutchen. Jas. A. Browne. E. H. Goodrich. T. C. Yantis.	H. G. Leonard C. B. Hines. A. Ashheim	379, 805	13,000 6,450 101,500	2,030
66 <b>67</b>	Brownsville, Merchants. Brownwood, Brown- wood.	T. C. Yantis	J. G. Fernandez Millard Romines	523, 417 366, 367	153, 750 100, 000	24, 396 31, 497

TEXAS.

Resou	rces.		Liabilities.							
	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$32,279 25,991 110,066	\$20, 430 9, 847 32, 716	\$454, 371 303, 347 701, 537	\$75,000 75,000 100,000	\$45,000 4,000 20,000	\$1,162 3 48,107	74,000 100,000				1 2 3
14, 981 35, 060 46, 732 16, 999 77, 492 32, 799	4, 053 34, 152 21, 470 9, 285 12, 942 5, 839	96, 966 347, 487 215, 413 225, 271 271, 976 128, 458	75,000 50,000 30,000 75,000	5,000 25,000 15,000 10,000 25,000 4,800	9,047 10,867 6,202 3,556 8,863 3,201	20,000 75,000 12,500 30,000 18,750 7,500	32,979 136,735 124,939 150,691 143,314 82,958		4,940 24,885 7,772 1,026 1,049	4 5 6 7 8 9
366, 946 81, 865 61, 491	87, 454 20, 346 30, 771	1,717,962 632,585 613,884	200, 000 100, 000 75, 000	50, 000 75, 000 66, 000	82, 429 28, 708 4, 352			1,000		10 11 12
18,761 6,339 21,199 22,953	5, 054 2, 549 5, 962 6, 582	132,796		5,000 4,000 25,000 1,600	8,443 7,055	6,500 6,250 40,000 12,500	36, 441 22, 115 62, 006 81, 947		7, 626 11, 724 25, 739 6, 032	13 14 15 16
8,007 11,659 23,092 27,392 21,017 22,751 66,397 22,097 426,468 555,738 555,738 129,994 13,390 32,682 115,426 62,101 9,700 39,809 47,436 60,052 375,549 60,052 375,549 67,723 16,113 5,406 43,970	5, 114 10, 919 5, 900 17, 852 70, 14, 009 16, 494 3, 896 120, 883 222, 158 72, 361 12, 954 9, 558 65, 285 76, 76, 757 13, 528 30, 236 103, 146 16, 875 20, 593 6, 302 3, 870 3, 870 3, 870 3, 870 3, 870	230, 350 236, 974 96, 915 2, 647, 018 3, 360, 075 819, 753 227, 947 308, 768 631, 236 326, 740 318, 349 310, 876 213, 690 432, 317 1, 681, 956 1, 948, 725 1, 948, 725	73, 000 30, 000 300, 000 300, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 200, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000	5, 200 50, 000 10, 000 25, 000 2, 700 6, 000 200, 000 50, 000 1, 000 26, 500 50, 000 7, 000 10, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 8, 500 6, 500 6, 500 7, 000 10, 000 50, 000	5, 5222 23, 410 7, 336 588 3, 1000 12, 865 76, 856 1, 792 463 102 7, 513 3, 869 3, 869 31, 498 21, 260 63, 339 14, 018 4, 202 63, 339 14, 018 872	30, 000 25, 000 297, 200 74, 395 25, 000 12, 350 98, 900 12, 500 17, 600 12, 500 198, 900 198, 900	477, 944 604 152, 068 180, 359 133, 100 243, 197 945, 273 1, 430, 022 389, 261 1, 187, 951 201, 679 202, 475 82, 928	25,000 187,485 1,000	7, 647 11, 013 596 39, 640 15, 018 34, 670 528 3, 472 344, 323 367, 178 35, 842 19, 117 57, 404 73, 429 53, 318 35, 243 60, 251 57, 085 147, 545 104, 042 112, 762 13, 328 510 8, 615 347	18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 40 41 42 43
70, 648 35, 431 47, 413 112, 419 55, 184 12, 188 26, 142	26, 499 9, 079 10, 432 20, 596 12, 609 3, 864 9, 593		50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000	20,000 1,200 20,000 100,000 50,000	1,541 3,695 6,080 37,076	25, 000 50, 000 20, 000 50, 000 50, 000 6, 250	112, 589 140, 142 344, 466 175, 696 34, 687 118, 315	1,000	313 15,975 13,618 5,440 23,072	47 48 49 50 51
15, 824 12, 413 93, 538 28, 586 34, 752 37, 174 20, 698 48, 912 137, 653 18, 280 151, 853 30, 550 25, 848 129, 929 140, 043 60, 361	8,107 8,151 30,268 52,184 12,078 28,704 3,470 14,376 26,856 5,832 31,318 7,133 39,568 59,730 24,483	575, 945 186, 757 585, 431 107, 676 32, 298 661, 802 901, 336	25,000 200,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 75,000 100,000 40,000 150,000 25,000	25, 000 20, 000 100, 000 50, 000 50, 000 10, 000 8, 500 35, 000 40, 000 1, 500 50, 000 50, 000	2, 660 4, 572 39, 004 20, 739 2, 078 4, 867 7, 077 2, 035 4, 142 4, 300 10, 334 1, 875 48 4, 599 19, 869	25, 000 50, 000 24, 800 22, 500 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 10, 000 99, 100 12, 500 6, 250 99, 100	58, 243 53, 535 248, 396 228, 409 173, 556 260, 064 42, 284 117, 478 265, 331 97, 456 278, 672 66, 801		18, 930 9, 734 7, 427 27, 205 7, 097 36, 343 146, 473 7, 325 25, 030	65

# Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities **TEXAS**—Continued.

-				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Brownwood, Citizens	J. A. Abney	F. S. Abney	\$152,565	\$101,500	\$12,075
1 2 3	Bryan, First. Bryan, City. Burkburnett, First. Burnet, Burnet. Byers, First. Caldwell, Caldwell. Calvert, First. Cameron, First. Cameron, Citizens.	J. W. Howell	L. L. McInnis A. W. Wilkerson H. D. Creath W. L. Chamberlain.	355, 077	136, 400	52, 308 10, 590 7, 761 5, 000
4	Burkburnett, First	J. A. Kemp	H. D. Creath	262, 629 92, 087 99, 777	102,000 25,500 25,832	7,761
5 6	Burnet, Burnet	F. P. Green	W. L. Chamberlain. Leo J. Curtis	99,777	25,832	5,000
7	Caldwell, Caldwell	J. C. Wamble	T. Kraitchar, jr	69, 525 192, 048	6, 375 20, 600	5,480 10,100
8 9	Calvert, First	J. A. Foster	J. H. Adone H. M. Hefley	192,048 180,650 195,144	25,000 25,000	10, 100 27, 112 10, 000
10	Cameron, Citizens	H. F. Smith	Oxsheer Smith	247. 086	25 0001	10,000
11 12	Cameron, Citizens Campbell, Campbell Canadian, First Canton, First	J. F. Hackler Robt. Moody	B. R. Brown D. J. Young B. H. McKinnon	53, 445 253, 824 63, 029	28, 132 26, 140 6, 586	4,701 21,845 7,365
13	Canton, First	M. L. Cox	B. H. McKinnon	63,029	6,586	7,365
14 15	Canyon, First Canyon, Canyon	R. W. O'Keefe	J. P. Winder	407,933 142,016	104,000 52,000	66,138 $7.192$
16	Cartnage, First	Temple D. Smith R. E. Trabue	D. A. Park J. P. Winder J. W. Cooke C. H. Pollard	142,016 85,251 42,997	7,800 6,568	7, 192 15, 589 9, 850
17	Carthage, Merchants and Farmers.			<b>1</b>		,
18 19	Celeste, First	M. K. Harrell J. L. White A. R. Fox J. T. Norris	R. I. Graves B. F. Smith Jno. S. Kennedy	110, 754 119, 772 109, 439	30,000 30,000	5,312
20	Center, First	A. R. Fox	Jno. S. Kennedy	109, 439	52, 250	6, 177 20, 928
21 22	Center, Farmers Childress, City	J. T. Norris J. H. Cristler	T. C. Powell	$\begin{array}{c} 92,819 \\ 246,912 \end{array}$	26,070 64,270	27, 694 23, 500
21 22 23 24	Cisco, Citizens Cisco, Merchants and	Wm. Bohning C. H. Fee.	M. O. Hooker A. H. Johnson W. C. Bedford	64,476 155,965	30, 000 30, 000 52, 250 26, 070 64, 270 25, 289 51, 442	23,500 6,725 7,914
	Farmers		W. C. Bealora			i
25 26 27	Clarendon, First Clarksville, First Clarksville, Red River	H. W. Taylor	W. H. Patrick	181, 978 210, 273	50, 400 12, 500 50, 000	10, 993 68, 000
27	Clarksville, Red River	J. L. Reed B. A. Dinwiddie	E. M. Bowers A. M. Graves	210, 273 322, 089	50,000	68,000 47,335
28 29	Claude, First Cleburne, Farmers and	T. S. Cavins F. P. West	Clifford Walker W. K. Williamson.	94, 820 484, 099	25,000 101,000	5,000 64,599
30			J. C. Blakney	708, 259		35,000
31	Cleburne, National Clifton, First Clyde, First Clyde, Clyde Coleman, First	J. W. Butler	O. A. Bronstad	153, 242	76,500 66,000 6,520	8,066
31 32 33	Clyde, First	B. C. Clemer	J. A. Kerley	32,715 63,810	6,520 6,623	5, 989 3, 233
34	Coleman, First	B. C. Clemer T. E. Powell L. E. Collins	C. A. Bowman J. H. Babington	153, 242 32, 715 63, 810 391, 740	6, 623 25, 010	8,066 5,989 3,233 14,750
34 35 36 37			C. F. Dumas. T. F. Rodgers. J. E. Hooper. W. J. Hatch	289, 354 130, 832	15,000 50,000	
37	Collinsville, First Colorado, City Colorado, Colorado	J. L. Doss R. H. Looney	J. E. Hooper	204, 591	15, 000 50, 000	4,000 6,200 10,000
38 39	Comanche, First	W. H. Eddleman	r. R. wolmsiev	182,209	51, 625	12,000
40 41	Comanche, First Comanche, Comanche Comanche, Farmers and	J. B. Chilton J. W. Cunningham.	J. M. Easley Ned Holman	132, 410 142, 944	51, 570 52, 000	12,659 10,000
42	Merchants.	ł	ſ	ł 1		
43	Commerce, First Commerce, Planters and Merchants.	W. B. De Jernett J. T. Jackson	J. D. Jernigin R. B. Long	127, 065 108, 128	51, 350 13, 008	4, 800 7, 302
44	COMBAGE BITST	J. R. Wallace	W. J. Wallace	124,655	25, 815	4, 250
45	Cooper, First	H. B. Lain	R. M. Walker	185,061	61, 116	27, 199
46 47	Cooper, First	J. L. Darwin Clark Pease	Jas. A. Smith A. D. Evans	176, 044 360, 889	61,116 38,250 25,000 101,500	13, 072 74, 260 199, 167
48	Corpus Christi, Corpus Christi.	Clark Pease R. J. Kleberg	Thos. Hickey	360, 889 817, 374	101, 500	199, 167
49	Corsicana, First Corsicana, City Corsicana, Corsicana	Jas. Garitty	E. H. Church	584, 476	50,000	245, 984
50 51	Corsicana, City	F. N. Drane J. A. Thompson	E. H. Church R. N. Elliott Louis C. Wells	584, 476 437, 261 542, 384	50,000 25,000	245, 984 5, 200 111, 163
52			G. W. Henrichson	145, 813	60 054	25, 366
53 54	Crandall, First	J. K. Brooks	I I E MUTDOV	1 50, 959!	26, 250 25, 000	6,063
55	Cresson, Cresson	J. K. Brooks. F. O. Fidler. H. F. Moore.	Geo. N. Gibbs C. C. Fidler	21, 913	25,665	4,756
56 57	Crockett, First Cross Plains, Farmers	T. E. Powell	Arch. Baker S. F. Bond	345, 681 45, 639	100,000 6,590	69,600 1,928
58	Crowell, Foard County	W. A. Waldrop	S. F. Bond R. R. Waldrop	69, 127 245, 587	6,484	11,250
59 60	Cuero, Buchel	Otto Buchel J. A. Brewer	Jos. Sheridan. C. M. Patton. J. W. Phillips. J. Bradfield	114, 455	40,000 52,000	11, 250 2, 270 7, 426
61 62	Daingerfield, Citizens	J. A. Brewer. W. T. Connor, jr Mrs. Lou Bradfield.	J. W. Phillips	50, 780 69, 452	7,931	7,366 26,577
63	Dalhart, First Dalhart, Dalhart	W. B. Slaughter E. C. Williams	Elton Everett	243, 009	12,500 51,995	18, 849
64 65	Dalhart, Dalhart Dallas, American Ex-	E. C. Williams Royal A. Ferris	M. G. Stewart Nathan Adams	99, 970 5, 666, 011	51, 995 25, 646 1, 180, 000	9,051 140,000
66	change.	1	Í	1		
67	Dallas, City Dallas, Commonwealth.	J. W. Wright	R. P. Wafford	2,046,007	500,000 484,500	100,000 412,469

TEXAS—Continued.

Resou	irces.					Liabiliti	es.			
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$39,964 52,299 176,767 9,839 31,599 14,600	\$6,482 25,084 34,042 4,916 7,134 5,491	586,028 140,103 169,342 101,471	\$100,000 100,000 50,000 25,000 30,000 25,000	85,000 10,000 6,000 1,500	14,264 3,543 2,985 2,566	0,400	\$80,696 299,917 338,188 65,560 105,091 66,155	\$1,000 1,000	\$12,210 29,526 47,576 12,000 266	4
38, 752 28, 006 18, 902 90, 665 7, 111 53, 799 2, 987 49, 052 30, 602 38, 470 13, 922	8,600 7,526 14,145 19,837 1,961 13,707 2,444 14,714 9,724 14,900 7,431	263, 191 263, 191 392, 588 95, 350 369, 315 82, 212 641, 837 241, 534 162, 014 80, 768	50,000 50,000 75,000 50,000 27,000 100,000 25,000 50,000 30,000 25,000	10,000 15,000 25,000 25,000 6,750 12,000 5,000 50,000 20,000 6,000 8,000	13,000 3,790 5,216 12,089 1,864 1,991 2,204 4,312 3,046 1,107 3,317	20,000 25,000 25,000 27,000 23,700 6,250 100,000 48,900 6,600 6,250	141, 025 124, 075 88, 492 278, 036 32, 533 190, 027 25, 431 347, 522 83, 200 118, 209 29, 308	1,000	36, 086 50, 429 44, 483 2, 464 41, 603 18, 526 40, 003 36, 388 97 8, 893	10 11 12 13 14 15 16
19,822 31,976 21,184 26,049 80,032 2,149 6,175	5, 358 8, 395 10, 364 10, 285 22, 796 4, 390 14, 650	171, 246 196, 320 214, 165 182, 917 437, 510 103, 029 236, 146	50, 000 40, 000 50, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 50, 000	5,000 20,000 5,000	5,433 3,941 11,154 9,051	30,000 30,000 50,000 25,000 62,500 25,000 50,000	59, 801 63, 759 103, 732 123, 976 208, 694 35, 658 80, 362		15, 397 34, 365 35, 162 3, 320 35, 904	18 19 20 21 22 23 24
89,926 14,080 31,203 12,103 165,565	18,793 28,997 29,455 5,838 33,432		50,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 100,000	100,000	13,692 812	49, 400 12, 500 50, 000 25, 000 100, 000	220, 765 141, 658 146, 505 58, 922 506, 256		801 12, 458 69, 885 8, 028 53, 046	25 26 27
224, 124 37, 381 2, 337 1, 111 68, 356 26, 923 20, 766 18, 110 90, 053 25, 213 42, 840 47, 615	11, 580 14, 343 8, 065 6, 105	370, 005 210, 127 255, 481 541, 137 279, 112 245, 587	25,000 100,000 60,000 50,000 60,000 100,000	50,000 40,000 10,000 30,000 100,000 35,000	757 44,734 47,961 7,773 3,592 27,595 13,117	75, 000 64, 770 6, 300 6, 300 25, 000 15, 000 15, 000 50, 000 49, 400 50, 000	802, 908 121, 622 12, 536 27, 545 263, 891 204, 355 70, 923 99, 690 227, 642 104, 574 78, 388 116, 725		46, 219 8, 920 5, 000 16, 420 34, 595 2, 689 21, 432 47, 200 35, 899 26, 421 1, 764 10, 099	32 32 33 34 36 36 36 36 36 36 36 36 36 36 36 36 36
14, 102 10, 972	13, 480 5, 929	210, 797 145, 339	50,000 50,000	10,000 10,000	3, 978 9, 024	50,000 12,000	75,041		21,778	42 43
13, 018 14, 731 11, 873 56, 933 332, 449	7, 102 16, 115 8, 690 25, 626 61, 012	304, 222 247, 929 542, 708	60.000	15,000 10,000	7,757 2,179	25,000 60,000 37,500 25,000 100,000	388, 362 978, 812	24,999	41,696 5,325 135,130	45
259, 235 37, 779 110, 873 47, 977 24, 050 20, 576 116, 862 53, 424 2, 730 16, 691 31, 160 5, 995 28, 969 15, 205 40, 393 24, 623 1, 628, 571	13, 127 3, 851 2, 920 9, 207 19, 800 3, 819 5, 153 23, 148 6, 781 3, 957	560, 625 820, 654 294, 539 111, 173 132, 286 178, 403 588, 505 60, 706 108, 705 342, 165 186, 660	B 1600. (NIN)	50,000 100,000 24,000 7,000 20,000 8,000 40,000 1,000 1,000 7,500 20,000 2,500	48, 367 65, 746 4, 011 4, 734 5, 423 1, 407 3, 593 1, 322 2, 982 8, 615 4, 802 18, 775 3, 244	60,000 25,000 23,300 99,600 6,000 3,950 37,000 48,950 7,500 12,500 25,000 25,000	5, 106, 401	1	1,322,549	54 54 55 55 57 58 59 60 61 62 64 65
579, 957 980, 742	332, 000 305, 707	4, 911, 281 4, 229, 425	500, 000 500, 000			410,000 474,000	2, 219, 085 1, 850, 658	88,930 1,000	1, 126, 315 1, 082, 723	67

10774--- CUR 1909-----44

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES TEXAS—Continued.

				F	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1	Dallas, National Bank of Commerce.	J. B. Adone	V. E. Armstrong	<b>\$</b> 845 <b>,</b> 972	<b>\$</b> 37, 500	
2	Dallas, Trinity Dallas, Union	J. B. Wilson	J. Howard Ardrey.	2,871,422	50,000	\$110,000
3 4	Dallas, Union	E. G. Patton W. T. Waggoner	Walter O. Siler W. L. Rush	728, 523 226, 098	206, 000 50, 000	56, 755 6, 450
	Decatur, City	S. A. Lillard	W. O. Bailey	144, 205	51,000	4, 787
5 6 7	Decatur, First. Decatur, City. De Leon, First. De Leon, Farmers and	W. H. Eddleman R. W. Higginbot-	B. J. Pittman W. E. Lowe	69,669 127,580	25, 900 51, 848	7, 249 2, 149
	Meichants.	nam.		, !		
8	Del Rio, First Del Rio, Del Rio	M. L. Oppenheimer. James McLymont	Jas. Rosenfield	217, 208 160, 698	26, 150 12, 812	16, 893 14, 071
10	Denison, National	C. S. Cobb	R. S. Legate	547,919	12, 812 102, 500 113, 341	45, 057
11	Denison, National Denison, State	G. L. Blackford	W. G. Meginnis	711,563	113,341	173,806
12 13	Denton, First Denton, Denton County	I P Blount	W. R. Wheeler R. S. Legate W. G. Meginnis H. F. Schweer B. H. Deavenport.	343,046	12,500 12,975	173,806 15,288 11,523
14	Denton, Exchange	A. J. Nance	J. C. Coit. J. H. Moore	367,419	26,000	36,885
15 16	Depute Physics	A. J. Nance J. W. Teague J. L. Van Dyke C. M. Thompson H. P. Cole	T. P. Guest	1 941 3081	6,594 25,968	6,900 3,194
17	Detroit, First Devine, Adams	C. M. Thompson	A. M. Patterson	111,174	25, 968 51, 559	7.002
18 19	Dickens, First	H. P. Cole S. D. McGee	W. A. Wilkinson	111,174 54,229 40,309	6, 476 10, 300	3,215 8,326
20 1	Dickens, First. Dodd City, First. Dublin, Citizens. Dublin, Dublin.	J. H. Latham	W. C. McGee W. E. Reese John G. Harris	116,979	12,906 15,000	13,000
21	Dublin, Dublin	R. W. Higginbot- ham.	John G. Harris	271,015	15,000	6,022
22 23	Eagle Lake, First	J. J. Whatley	Fox Stephens	109,279	10,150	14,915
24	Eagle Pass, First Eagle Pass, Border	F. V. Bleese S. V. Simpson	E. H. Schmidt W. W. Collier	455,216 225,876	50,000 86,000	46,880 19,350
25	Eastland, City Edna, Allen	G. H. Connell	E C. Edmonds	91,397	6.507	5,106
25 26 27	Edna, Allen El Campo, First	A. E. Westhoff W. J. Hefner	A. Schmidt E. H. Koch	116,122 201,757	18,425 20,000	15,072 14,767
28	Eldorado, First	Moses P. McKnight	J. B. Christian	65,202	7,812 25,000	6,816
28 29 30	Elgin, Elgin	James Keeble	W H Rivers in	65,202 321,715	25,000 600,000	1,880
31	El Paso, First El Paso, American	Joshua S. Reynolds A. P. Coles	E. W. Kayser Jno. M. Wyatt J. F. Williams	2,242,510 751,279	153,500	114,901 80,087
32 33	El Paso, City El Paso, National Bank of Commerce.	U. S. Stewart J. H. Nations	W. L. Tooley	380,280	187,775 205,212	145,213 51,818
34 35	El Paso, State	C. R. Morehead	Geo. B. Flory	942,239 89,004	55,000	62,494
36	Emma, First Emory, First Enloe, First Ennis, Citizens	L. T. Lester T. H. Leeves	Edgar Allen J. S. Conley	66, 521	10,462 6,601	2,110 4,966
37 38	Enloe, First	J. M. Hagood	C. B. Anderson	[64, 267]	6,550	4.000
39	Ennis, Crazens	J. Baldridge A. H. Dunkerley	Fred A. Newton Phelps Terry	376.197	20, 295 25, 600	11 776
40	Ennis, Ennis Ennis, Peoples	J. Blakey	Phelps Terry J. L. Clark	116,263 26,588	12,500	7.425
41 42	Falls City, Falls City Farmersville, First Farmersville, Farmers	J. G. Shulz A. H. Nethery	J. L. Chapin	1 303.188	7,280 13,000	5,350 15,602
43 44	Farmersville, Farmers and Merchants. Farwell, First	W. B. Yeary D. A. Linthicum	P. L. Miller  J. R. Stegall	139,974 56,847	16,500 6,375	12,698
45	Ferris, Ferris	J. A. Carpenter	D. H. Moyers	172,261	16,904	9,800
46	Wlatania Firet	E. A. Arnim John Griffith	W. Willeford J. H. Brown	147,524 184,255	50,000	6,601
47 48	Floresville, City	W. R. Wiseman	R. A. Wiseman	139, 555	51,500 50,000	778
49	Floydada, First	L. T. Lester	R. A. Wiseman W. W. Nelson	175,209	12,962	7,297
50 51	Forney, City	R. P. Pinson Tom Layden	J. T. Rhea J. M. Davis, ir	98,930 119,615	25,750 51,108	5,800 5,500
52	Floresville, First Floresville, City Floydada, First Forney, City Forney, Farmers Fort Worth, First	M. B. Lovd	J. M. Davis, jr T. W. Leach	2,604,591	50,000	109, 299
53 54	Fort Worth, American. Fort Worth, Farmers and Mechanics.	Wm. G. Newby J. W. Spencer	G. H. Colvin Ben O. Smith		200,000 300,000	6,640 113,414
55	and Mechanics.	1	Elmo Stedd	ł	300,000	
56	Fort Worth, Fort Worth Fort Worth, State	K. M. Van Zandt W. B. Harrison			210,000	128,000
57 58	Fort Worth, Traders	H. C. Edrington	W.R. Edrington	653,522	32,000 467,000	2,000 296,279
59	Franklin, First	Robt. S. Glass	Jno. H. Lomax	1,076,671 92,246	25,600	4,800
60	Frisco, First	J. L. White	W. T. Brooke	92, 246 40, 601 158, 473	25,600 26,000 25,000	7,464
61 62	Gainesville, First	D. T. Lacy	J. W. Gladney	158, 473 584, 908 713, 201	25,000 50,000	3,143
63	Gainesville, Lindsay	J. M. Lindsay	F. H. Sherwood	713, 201	67,387 250,000	3,143 33,223
64 65	Galveston, First	W. L. Moody, ir.	S. T. Hanson	701, 104	250,000 51,000	$115,950 \\ 206,872$
66	Galveston, Galveston	T. J. Groce	J. H. Strother	1,042,441 701,104 944,995 279,762	51,000 136,350	206, 872 48, 285
67 68	Fort Worth, State. Fort Worth, Traders. Fort Worth, Western. Franklin, First. Frisco, First. Gainesville, First. Gainesville, Lindsay. Galveston, First. Galveston, City. Galveston, Galveston. Garland, Citizens. Garland, National. Gatesville, First.	John T. Jones	A. R. Davis	2/9, 762 173, 695	52,500 52,100	19,580 8,100
69	Gatesville, First	J. R. Raby	A. R. Williams	173,695 307,276	25,000	12,500

TEXAS-Continued.

Resor	arces.			Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.		
\$478,894	\$97, 155	<b>\$1,459,</b> 521	\$150,000	<b>\$</b> 50,000	<b>\$57,</b> 077	\$37,500	\$1,068,996	1	, ,	1	
700, 098 246, 118 29, 445 18, 144 15, 215 33, 118	39, 404 9, 920 6, 889 3, 218	1, 276, 800 321, 913 225, 025	200, 000 50, 000 50, 000 35, 000	3,500 50,000 35,000 17,500	10,227 1,854 6,734	200, 000 48, 850 50, 000 23, 900	409, 951 146, 583 81, 422 38, 117		794, 195 460, 603 16, 253 6, 749	3 4 5 6	
38, 030 63, 674 98, 689 143, 395 48, 284 41, 174 38, 591 15, 413 26, 500 15, 415 50, 938 1, 510 37, 727 37, 321	16, 144 7, 251	314, 425 258, 506 858, 256 1, 207, 900 373, 890 429, 918 489, 157 120, 594 304, 990 189, 676 118, 907 70, 642 187, 738	50,000 75,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 100,000 25,000 30,000 30,000 50,000 50,000	35, 000 25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 17, 000 20, 000 20, 000 12, 000 1, 572	} `	25, 000 12, 500 100, 000 74, 300 12, 500 25, 000 6, 250 50, 000 6, 250 10, 000	94, 030 165, 056 166, 266 446, 291 729, 015 242, 664 320, 542 318, 974 65, 520 79, 651 60, 637 82, 163 25, 936 92, 404 152, 141	\$1,000	5, 168 605 104, 280 178, 225 491 25, 337 17, 517 1, 980 46, 714 15, 131 179 2, 844 3, 287	7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	
54, 591 130,050 36, 544 50,266 32,063 12,178 29,445 1,140,547 261,473 193,452 359,194	6,757 31,867 9,124 5,534 9,563 7,696 2,614 14,125 270,855 84,455 84,455	195,792 714,014 376,894 115,188 209,448 276,283 94,622 392,165 4,368,813 1,330,794 1,072,893	40,000 100,000 100,000 25,000	2,000 60,000 35,000	3,113 13,825 12,477 4,018	10,000 50,000 85,000 6,250 18,000 20,000 7,500 25,000 148,300 150,000	129,655 436,015 141,621 69,589 148,536 147,378 39,515 208,994 2,299,349 630,895 489,185	24,560 99,061 30,000	11,024 29,614 2,796 331 1,040 25,000 11,788 69,405 845,914 304,457 229,500	22 23 24 25 26 27 28 28 29 30 31	
331,785 11,708 4,342 7,455 54,798 36,079 19,513 18,856 15,482 11,755	5,288 2,599 2,834 18,352 19,968 16,616 4,407 16,986	1,605,452 118,573 85,029 85,106 318,365 469,623 172,317 62,481 364,258	55,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 50,000 100,000	100,000 1,500 7,000 3,500 10,000 20,000	21,538 5,039 2,576 663 13,631 59,713 5,895 1,400 14,955	55,000 10,000 6,250 6,250 20,000 25,000 12,500 7,000 12,500 16,250	1,060,895 72,034 18,755 42,827 224,673 238,224 92,461 26,910 147,721 60,191		313,019 5,000 25,448 6,866 61 26,684 1,461 1,871 54,082 35,375	34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	
25, 585 7, 336 15, 043 25, 679 12, 932 17, 064 25, 407 25, 284 719, 067 252, 556 430, 958	4,930 5,888 17,583 3,593 8,951 9,399 5,779 246,865 97,242 107,903	211, 231 225, 056 288, 881 206, 858 221, 485 165, 286 207, 286 3, 729, 820 1, 451, 787 2, 988, 512	65,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 25,000 50,000 500,000 150,000 300,000	12,350 10,000 20,000 11,000 6,000	8,594 13,496 1,197 3,462 5,624	6,250 16,250 50,000 50,000 12,500 25,000 46,950 150,000 300,000	65,512 81,421 85,919 151,484 84,180 131,155 84,662 102,938 1,603,301 918,991 1,240,075	1,000	2,317 26,365 20,543 3,902 10,481 18,368 10,000 1,190,867 95,682 885,064	44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54	
1,633,42; 282,83; 117,90 113,368; 10,62; 52,46; 23,796; 240,37; 105,95; 204,44; 371,41; 237,33; 20,36; 8,98; 8,98;	5 290, 71- 7 187, 256 47, 963 8 327, 704 7, 933 8 5, 316 11, 226 9 49, 107 8 42, 618 159, 856 8 130, 491 2 195, 566	4,638,734 2,116,274 853,383 5,2,281,023 141,203 131,842 221,192 927,537 962,386 1,772,696 1,460,88 1,562,532 381,244	300, 000 200, 000 125, 000 25, 000 25, 000 250, 000 260, 000 300, 000 200, 000 125, 000 50, 000	500,000 300,000 125,000 80,000 10,000 12,500 12,500 50,000 87,500 60,000 75,000	223, 865 73, 776 32, 313 20, 291 1, 533 11, 125 6, 156 54, 433 19, 187 96, 200 16, 522 28, 563 5, 179	300, 000 200, 000 32, 000 32, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000	2,234,586 770,995 971,912 59,640 68,271 127,539 456,790 401,020 754,403 7749,599 728,292 178,390 92,039	1,000	1,080,283 570,503 41,378 408,820 20,029 1,447 25,000 66,313 189,677 312,096 424,759 470,387 87,844 41,310	556 567 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68	

# Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities TEXAS—Continued.

-				F	Resources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5	Gatesville, Gatesville Georgetown, First Giddings, First Gilmer, First Gilmer, Farmers and Merchants.	R. E. West. F. W. Carothers J. C. Hillsman. T. S. Ragland S. J. Moughon	J. P. Kendrick. Sam W. Brown. A. J. Nisbet. H. P. McGaughy V. E. Todd.	\$163,228 376,108 162,791 136,354 110,859	\$10, 510 51, 437 15, 134 25, 538 52, 500	\$2,700 22,677 15,305 8,549 18,896
6 7	Glen Rose, First Goldthwaite, Goldth- waite.	C. A. Milam W. E. Miller	Geo. W. Fritz	81, 526 80, 347	6, 250 6, 500	4,899 3,000
8 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21	Goliad, First. Goliad, Commercial Gonzales, Farmers. Gordon, First. Goree, First. Gorman, First. Graham, Beckham Graham, Graham. Granbury, First. Grand Saline, Citizens. Grand Saline, National Grandview, First. Grandview, First.	W. B. Campbell. J. B. Campbell. Thos. B. Palfrey. A. P. Wilbar. R. E. Fowlkes. W. A. Waldrop. S. R. Crawford. Cicero Smith. Dan'l C. Cogdell. J. H. Doyle. Jno. M. Dean. T. B. Meeks. L. H. Harrell. O. L. Wilkerson.	P. L. Campbell J. C. Burns J. S. Douglass R. E. Colvard D. L. Allen W. A. Hartsel J. M. Norman Chas. Gay. J. N. Nutt Earle Doyle R. L. Hayter U. S. Meeks. Dan E. Lydick J. A. Ingle	254, 806 102, 464 152, 440 79, 930 76, 772 103, 048 347, 981 110, 473 217, 839 77, 676 43, 774 125, 161 155, 527	38, 022 12, 500 33, 225 6, 289 6, 488 31, 387 25, 000 13, 000 14, 000 7, 940 31, 790 41, 000 35, 000	16, 565 9, 175 20, 166 9, 500 3, 544 7, 520 7, 800
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30	and Merchants. Granger, First. Grapevine, Farmers. Grapevine, Grapevine. Greenville, First. Greenville, Commercial Greenville, Greenville. Groesbeck, Citizens. Groveton, First. Hallettsville, Lavaca County.	F. J. Phillips H. W. Williams L. P. Atmer H. J. Strunk	I. N. Keller. V. M. Washam J. T. Morehead. S. B. Brooks J. O. Boyle. H. W. Williams. Dan Parker R. R. Rabb Friench Simpson.	158, 569 98, 658 78, 590 540, 762 272, 466 780, 591 190, 237 137, 871 112, 906	9,000 31,125 25,000 156,000 138,190 190,000 15,000 51,395 15,695	9,500 4,108 5,000 22,247 47,629 58,000 4,298 14,278 34,218
31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	Hamilton, Hamilton. Hamlin, First. Haskell, Farmers. Haskell, Haskell. Hawley, First. Hearne, First. Hempstead, Farmers. Henderson, First. Henderson, Farmers	Geo. F. Perry. W. S. Whaley. T. L. Montgomery. M. S. Pierson Henry James. L. W. Carr. J. E. Pratt. Jno. C. Amsler J. C. Hickey J. E. Norvell.	W. P. Ferguson	137, 738 84, 550 88, 980 157, 764 34, 468 266, 562 67, 148 165, 310 159, 366 113, 315	25,000 23,512 25,659 25,000 6,655 12,500 26,134 12,500 51,600 25,000	5, 983 11, 343 11, 928 789 5, 581 5, 500 15, 614 26, 197 14, 650 4, 614
41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 52 53 55 56 67	and Merchants. Hereford, First. Hereford, Western. Hico, First. Hico, Hico. Higgins, First. Higgins, Citizens. Hillsboro, Citizens. Hillsboro, Farmers. Hillsboro, Sturgis. Holland, First. Hondo, First. Honeygrove, First. Honeygrove, Planters. Houston, American. Houston, American. Houston Houston Nat'l	J. L. Fuqua G. A. F. Parker. G. M. Carlton. Wm. Connolly. Robt. Moody. Decatur Barton. Geo. Carmichael. W. M. Williams. T. G. Hawkins. Ell B. Bailey. Geo. W. Jones. W. Underwood. R. J. Thomas. O. L. Cochran. W. E. Richards. W. B. Chew. H. S. Fox.	A. J. Lipscomb. J. S. Moss, jr W. Pitt Barnes. J. P. Hatfield P. O. Boyd. O. G. Bowman. W. L. Embree. Geo. F. Sturgis. L. B. Mewhinney. J. M. Finger. J. A. Underwood. J. C. McKenney. W. S. Cochran. F. W. Vaughan. Oscar Wells.	445, 406 282, 486 282, 486 282, 486 151, 982 152, 335 81, 370 122, 432 225, 693 212, 917 247, 124 90, 952 153, 775 485, 081 250, 310 3, 451, 046 1, 235, 236 2, 484, 657	51, 800 50, 000 12, 500 15, 000 6, 745 6, 500 50, 000 102, 769 6, 250 50, 500 18, 760 1, 000, 000 258, 237 350, 000	13, 486 16, 663 16, 777 6, 931 7, 722 36, 000 17, 500 39, 027 4, 589 5, 000 96, 448 22, 024 692, 071 41, 499 300, 000
58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68	Exchange. Houston, Lumbermans. Houston, Merchants. Houston, South Texas. Howe, Farmers. Hubbard, First. Hugh Springs, First. Huntsville, National. Iowapark, First. Itasca, First. Itasca, First. Itasca, First.	S. F. Carter	A. S. Vandervoort. J. T. McCarthy B. D. Harris W. W. Ferguson Lewis Wells H. S. Rogers G. A. Wynne Jno. T. Overbey K. G. Stroud Pat. E. Hooks H. E. Chiles	2, 397, 945 1, 578, 888 2, 255, 715 113, 387 317, 75 53, 775 203, 615 103, 982 194, 672 240, 458 123, 578	418,879 153,000 189,700 31,050 50,000 15,600 50,000 25,750 51,500 50,000 30,950	37, 518 26, 900 100, 801 6, 299 22, 000 5, 038 14, 361 8, 465 9, 500 16, 500

TEXAS—Continued.

Reso	urces.		Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$38,406 53,666 16,524 24,116 39,443	8,816 8,895	218,570 $203,452$	i 60.000	\$40,000 20,000 25,000 25,000 10,000	\$2,778 14,995 18,956 16,470 10,756	15,000	\$137,487 278,534 89,079 111,352 115,319		\$14 54,701 10,535 630 123	3
9,550 27,180	1,794 9,511	104, 019 126, 542	25,000 25,000	10,000 15,000	3,779 4,647	6,250 6,200	28, 450 74, 974		30, 540 720	6 7
19,303 77,260 20,083 12,052 11,742 17,209 41,977 5,990 35,519 11,859 5,445 6,697 14,521 6,810	7,059 8,859 5,857 3,498 11,606 22,998 9,083 9,535 4,833 1,347 1,440 5,326	200,023 216,607 111,137 102,005 169,179 454,521 147,721 387,059 117,068 62,053	50,000 30,000 50,000 40,000	10,000 3,000 12,500 5,000 10,000 30,000 10,000 50,000 6,000 925 6,000	5 238	12,000 32,500 6,250 6,250 75,058 25,000 12,500 99,265	158, 129 22, 460 106, 558 55, 794 44, 725 74, 050 257, 742 55, 721 116, 475 46, 291 15, 607 51, 075 176, 873 59, 767		11, 573 324 20, 231 10, 734 19, 517 2, 073 15, 444 13, 490 9, 368 1, 665 5, 075 30, 276 49, 348 36, 831	9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16
13, 582 7, 373 39, 737 65, 902 35, 838 159, 504 19, 383 46, 241 69, 907	2,891 4,415 29,710	139, 155 152, 742 814, 621 512, 526 1, 246, 618		15,000 25,000 9,000 20,000 25,000	9,267 9,143 25,216 7,516	30,000 25,000 150,000 100,000 184,200 15,000 30,000	124,696 46,916 44,882 427,029 238,011 584,777 74,346 155,226 152,523	\$1,000 1,000	16, 464 17,000 69, 325 44, 372 226, 425 75, 252 1, 204 1, 657	24 25 26 27
134,860 3,056 12,434 19,425 2,833 54,306 10,853 13,203 27,660 19,220	14,133 5,177 6,282 9,436 1,745 35,138 6,719 17,436 8,307	219,515 51,285 374,006		50,000 4,000 6,200 12,000 785 65,000 3,000 30,000 25,000	7,807 1,569 11,027 132 7,101 3,260 3,075 18,785 8,144	25,000 22,500 25,000 25,000 6,300 12,500 24,990 12,500 50,000 25,000	171,659 53,115 65,862 101,565 12,295 226,500 70,218 137,567 107,649		3,565 218 15,653 5,473 6,774 12,905 1,505 10,149	33 34 35 36 37 38 39
21, 582 34, 596 82, 955 24, 255 14, 887 29, 485 55, 015 39, 323 18, 492 21, 884 56, 000 43, 841 23, 677 1, 152, 939 467, 600 1, 263, 322 470, 655	10,609 12,549 9,883 14,478 10,387 9,263 6,806 12,857 5,729 5,146 13,754 18,846 12,431 743,331	542, 435 393, 117 273, 383 222, 845 120, 320 175, 403 333, 514 332, 597 413, 141 128, 821 279, 029 694, 216 327, 202 7, 039, 388 2, 256, 957	25,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 125,000 75,000 1,000,000	50,000 5,000 10,400 40,000 35,000 20,000 18,000 125,000 200,000 200,000	18, 292 2, 116 2, 296 3, 599 3, 247 4, 076 24, 179 1, 978 2, 129 7, 287 12, 814 73, 702	50,000 100,000 6,250 50,000 18,760	251, 590 181, 948 141, 472 89, 820 67, 759 120, 759 133, 202 191, 165 127, 224 80, 533 251, 363 157, 833 251, 363 44, 660 827, 568 1, 694, 660 827, 568 1, 578, 442	1,000	126, 273 48, 659 1, 119 30, 909 13, 765 9, 394 97, 665 2, 356 41, 738 10, 660 1, 667, 181 1, 071, 026 897, 312 1, 598, 350 182, 233	41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57
869,886 739,847 1,093,795 31,531 96,533 52,724 109,700 13,840 18,060 41,421 18,880 48,370	328,713 315,336 306,170 5,937 27,301 13,861 8,915 13,521 7,059 11,338 7,319	4,052,941 2,813,971 3,946,181 188,204 513,584 140,998 386,591 165,558	400,000 250,000 500,000 30,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 50,000 30,000	100,000 150,000 200,000 11,500 7,000 50,000 18,000 25,000 50,000 12,500	60,789 22,714 118,188 4,770 24,803 5,278 70,132 5,009 17,230 10,520 2,667	400,000 150,000 134,300 30,000 50,000 15,000 25,000 50,000 30,000	1, 964, 759 1, 158, 749 1, 928, 422 90, 443 233, 378 87, 478 166, 459 92, 549 114, 150 170, 453 78, 366 217, 921	1,000	127, 393 1, 081, 509 1, 015, 271 21, 491 5, 403 1, 242 24, 411 28, 744 29, 704 82, 153	58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES TEXAS-Continued.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdraits.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Jacksboro, Jacksboro	W. A. Shown	Ellis Mitchell	\$89, 629	<b>\$</b> 19, 445	\$7,109
3	Jacksonville, First	A. G. Adams Jno. H. Seale	E T Soole	312, 365 66, 033	78, 000 6, 546	9, 371 4, 000
4	Jasper, First Jefferson, Commercial	J. B. Hussey	E. T. Seale W. T. Neilon	114,738	12, 900	5, 017
5	Jefferson, Rogers	T. J. Rogers	H. A. Spellings	134, 740	6, 250	4, 400
6	Karnes City, Karnes County.	J. L. Browne	J. W. Ruckman	108, 493	32, 133	11, 324
7	Kaufman, First	H. T. Nash	Wood Nash	251, 133	25, 562	54, 021
8	Kaufman, Citizens Kemp, First	W. A. Taylor C. J. Fogleman	C. H. Cole J. E. Moore	201, 258 64, 476	$18,750 \\ 6,250$	22, 351 8, 646
10	Kenedy, Kenedy Kernes, First	W. T. Courson	L. E. Bain	50, 800	25, 696	6, 811
11	Kernes, First	Travis Holland	W. T. Stackston	113, 444	25, 269	6,038
12 13	Killeen, First Knox City, First	Will Rancier G. R. Couch	Sam Rancier E. C. Couch	138,826 71,367	$6,250 \\ 6,344$	13, 495 7, 878
14	Kosse, First	R. J. Garrett	W. L. Forbes	84, 693	6, 484	2,352
15 16	Ladonia, First Lagrange, First	W. E. Weldon A. Haidusek	Sam Primm Jno. B. Holloway	423, 964 221, 440	26,175 $15,000$	89,836 14,600
17	Lampasas, First	W. F. Barnes	H. N. Key	303, 407	50,000	21,000
18	Lampasas, First Lampasas, Peoples	J. C. Ramsey	W. H. Browning	149, 409	52, 200 112, 200	4, 150
19 20	Laredo, Laredo	J. K. Beretta Daniel Milmo	B. M. Alexander John W. Mussett	291, 340 372, 980	30,000	3, 183 29, 690
20 21	Laredo, Milmo Leonard, First	J. J. Pendergrass	C. C. Miles	372, 980 161, 817	50,650	12, 518
22 23	Lewisville, First	B. L. Spencer	E L Berry	101, 176	26,000	2,892
24	Lindale, First Livingston, Citizens	J. A. Fleming J. W. Cochran W. F. Gray M. D. Slator			26, 183 6, 760	10, 921 4, 019
24 25	Llano, Home	W. F. Gray	W. Vander Stucken L. C. Smith W. B. Kelly Geo. W. Baker	96, 090 194, 470 186, 328	15,000	1 500
26	Liano, Liano	M. D. Slator	L. C. Smith	186, 328	6,300	2, 561 14, 202
28	Lockhart, First Lockhart, Lockhart	E. B. Coopwood John T. Storey	Geo. W. Baker	170, 587 275, 945	25,000 12,819	21, 098
29	LOCKHEV. PHSt	C. I. WINDB	I CHETT Carbenter	1 30, 730	10, 406	5, 408
30	Lone Oak, First	C. G. Barnes	W. C. Dowell T. T. Hoddison	78, 217	6, 250 30, 772	7,724 8,646
26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	Lone Oak, First Lone Oak, Farmers Longview, First Longview, Citizens	D. B. Carley	T. C. Morgan	62, 618 202, 070	50,000	111, 410
33	Longview, Citizens	L. J. Everett	E. H. Bussey	159, 408	51,800 7,870	35, 950
34 35	Lorena, First Lott, First	T. F. Milles	L. J. Dodson	69, 610 153, 173	7,870	8,866 6,583
36	Lovelady, First	J. O. Monday	H. A. Patton W. C. Page. H. T. Kimbro	151, 648	13, 086 31, 250	15,044
37 38	Lovelady, First Lubbock, First Lubbock, Citizens	M. C. Overton	H. T. Kimbro	220, 467	52,600	7, 468
39	Lufkin, Angelina County. Lufkin, Lufkin	W.J. Townsend	B. A. Longino	169, 775 123, 764	52, 600 12, 968 15, 300	2, 462 8, 700
40 41	Lufkin, Lufkin Mabank, First	R. D. Collins. J. B. Wofford. J. A. Herring. A. K. Anderson.	W. R. McMullen A. S. Ferrell	189, 656 65, 655	25,000 25,320	12,503 7,838
42	Madisonville, First	J. A. Herring	R. Wiley	77, 158	25, 329 6, 333 25, 000	7, 120
43	Manor, Farmers	A. K. Anderson	R. Wiley W. G. Luedecke	105, 638	25,000	6,000
44 45	Mansfield, First Marble Falls, First	J. Bratton J. R. Yett	H. Mabry A. H. Hughes	54, 137 83, 645	13,000 12,500	2, 329 9, 417
46	Marfa, Marfa	C. A. Brown	H. M. Fennell	184, 891	35, 662	12,000
47 48	Marlin, First Marlin, Marlin	B. C. Clark R. A. Reed	J. C. Fountain S. H. Johnson	551, 722 179, 705	100,000 25,000	82, 774 8, 829
49	Marshall, First	E. Key	W. L. Barry	1 640,054	102, 200	130, 400
50	Marshall, Marshall	W. C. Pierce	W. L. Martin	280, 267	115, 160	40,725
51 52	Mart, First	A. P. Smyth T. M. Wilson	E. M. Parks H. F. Meyer	251, 686 107, 563	51,000 41,606	73, 979 55, 854
53	chants. Mason, German-Amer- ican.	J. W. White	F. W. Lemburg	1		1
54	May, First	W.S. Gray	B. H. Bettis		25,000	
55 56	McGregor, First McKinney, First	S. Amsler Jno. L. Lovejoy	Chas. F. Smith Howell E. Smith	168, 483 239, 659	38,700 51,844	33, 080 13, 434
56 57	McKinney, Collin	W. B. Newsome	J. L. White	648, 126	208,000	58, 053
58	County. Memphis, First	D. Browder	S. S. Montgomery	198,569		
59 60	Memphis, Hall County Meridian, First	Chas. Drake J. W. Rudasill	B. L. Madden C. W. Tidwell	139, 856 128, 162	25,845 15,000	10, 059 13, 725
61	Merit, First	K. M. Moore	J. D. Leatherwood.	61,533	6,576	4,149
62 63	Merkel, First Merkel, Farmers and	J. T. Warren		174, 448	52,000	30,684
64	Merchants. Mesquite, First	J. C. Rugel	R. S. Kimbrough	106, 442	12,500	7,896
65	Mexia, First	Joseph Nussbaum.	David Murphy	120 449	13 000	8,281
66 67	Midland, First Midland, Midland	W. H. Cowden D. W. Brunson	E. R. Bryan	459, 618 332, 354 154, 742 129, 262	25,000 51,500	20,200
68	Midlothian, First	J. P. Anderson	M. W. Hawkins	154,742	25,000	7,000
69	Miles, Miles		A. H. Lewin	129, 262	6, 437	1 17,586

TEXAS—Continued.

Resor	irces.		Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$14,836 107,366 45,233 38,628 28,649 53,109	\$6,133 21,453 5,950 8,912 25,991 10,296	180, 195 200, 032	\$25,000 75,000 25,000 30,000 25,000 50,000	25,000 8,500 3,000 25,000	57,162 978 7,111 11,910	75,000 6,250 12,500	\$74, 359 279, 970 87, 034 126, 999 131, 636 117, 255		\$13,030 16,424 585 6,484 6,567	2 3 4 5
23, 925 16, 053 19, 517 10, 252 16, 568 15, 197 6, 262	15, 759 6, 990 4, 131 7, 383 5, 970 6, 819 4, 752	370, 400 265, 402 103, 024 137, 865	100,000 75,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	25,000 35,000 7,500 12,500 5,000 16,650 9,500	19, 273 15, 697 3, 603 531 7, 352 186 1, 236	25,000 18,750 6,250 25,000 25,000 6,250 6,250	140, 740 89, 860 40, 670 52, 941 94, 479 100, 404 54, 617	\$1,000	60, 387 31, 095 20, 000 21, 893 10, 458 32, 097	7 8 9 10 11 12 13
26, 094 37, 696 42, 327 43, 502 32, 079 163, 375 264, 984 25, 062 5, 706	5, 721 2, 608 16, 463 17, 427 10, 959 55, 515 69, 094 10, 600 7, 077	580, 279 309, 830 435, 336 248, 797 625, 613 766, 748 260, 647	25,000 100,000 60,000 50,000 100,000 120,000 75,000 25,000	60,000 20,000 50,000 25,000 45,000 30,000 25,000	21,028 5,407 1,521 10,836 37,014 888	6, 250 25, 000 15, 000 49, 900 50, 000 100, 000 20, 400 50, 000 25, 000	71, 594 237, 300 193, 802 278, 411 112, 124 363, 836 551, 371 76, 971	\$1,000	20,000 57,979 1,618 10,152 4,941 7,963 32,787 5,000 29,000	15 16 17 18
15, 104 40, 717 89, 907 44, 189 32, 884 65, 190 6, 227 4, 575	3, 832 10, 361 18, 516 11, 862 12, 995	116, 983 157, 947 319, 993 251, 243	25,000 25,000 60,000 25,000	5,000 19,000 35,000 25,000 2,500 45,000	1,187	25,000 25,000 6,500 15,000 6,300 25,000 12,600 10,000 6,250	75, 129 31, 796 106, 037 191, 807 177, 774 171, 392 222, 244 77, 240		3,000 29,000 125 3,168 3,575 5,157 59,700 7,646 2,647 26,675	25 26
2, 521 61, 051 45, 207 4, 476 41, 049 118, 215 30, 733 23, 720 51, 270	15,841 7,049 7,215 1,023 34,687 18,536 4,014 10,044 16,081 9,718 4,372	667, 366 320, 986 213, 297		2,000 50,000 25,000 4,000 6,600 583 25,000 10,000	405 7,094 2,867 230 1,954 5,854 4,560 11,683	30, 000 50, 000 50, 000 7, 500 12, 500 30, 950 50, 000 12, 500	16, 500 282, 372 175, 386 29, 791 152, 881 123, 356 134, 141 94, 951	\$1,000	26, 675 9, 752 7, 648 23, 315 47, 815 57, 285 34, 163	33 34 35 36 37 38
51, 270 63, 896 2, 282 12, 203 28, 246 36, 480 12, 945 12, 145 70, 333	9,104 22,244 6,490 8,789 12,156 4,583 5,859 15,247	107, 594 111, 603 177, 040 110, 529	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000 30,000	50,000 5,000 5,000 5,000 1,600	3, 395 11, 820 7, 458 3, 817 848 2, 040 2, 875 4, 294	15, 000 25, 000 25, 000 6, 250 25, 000 10, 500 12, 500	124,743 201,479 35,029 50,257 96,192 71,389 64,043	1,000	10, 106 21, 279 25, 000 5, 948 261	40 41 42 43 44
292, 148 154, 913 33, 083 27, 123	30, 465 3, 093 82, 482 56, 567 24, 278 19, 874	235, 294 266, 715 1, 247, 284 647, 632 434, 026 252, 014	35,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 50,000	200,000 25,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 15,000	9,523 9,110 62,430 19,148 9,020 4,158	35, 000 100, 000 35, 000 100, 000 50, 000 40, 000	•	í	ļ	47 48 49 50 51 52
72, 207 16, 812 17, 269 72, 009 54, 210	12, 871 4, 340 10, 236 56, 470 80, 663	267,768 433,416	25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 200, 000	1,000 30,000 50,000	1,467 3,243 5,689 17,014 1,900	25,000 25,000 37,200 50,000 200,000	34, 098 96, 827 261, 789		252 48, 052 4, 613	54 55 56
45, 564 26, 158 13, 526 6, 985 30, 793 45, 529	11, 907 9, 712 12, 323 3, 733 7, 834 19, 684	320, 040 211, 630 182, 736 82, 976 295, 759 172, 454	55, 000 50, 000 60, 000 25, 000 80, 000 25, 000	42,000 6,000 12,000 2,500 5,568 12,500	666, 3, 014 746 3, 660 3, 189 3, 705	50,000 25,000 15,000 6,250 50,000 6,250	109, 978 84, 210 45, 491 96, 058		11,503 17,638 10,780 75 60,944 863	59 60 61
26, 054 56, 770 63, 737 107, 367 24, 078 13, 081	6, 571 11, 061 23, 156 25, 003 6, 293 8, 971	159, 463 269, 554 591, 711 518, 807 217, 113 175, 337	50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 25,000	7,500 8,000 100,000 50,000 10,000 20,000	610 2, 220 10, 920 1, 937 10, 469 5, 998	12,500 12,500 25,000 50,000 25,000 6,250	152, 780 316, 898 365, 748 85, 313		44, 054 38, 893 1, 122 36, 331 26, 426	66

# Condensed Reports of the Resources and Liabilities TEXAS—Continued.

		TEXAS	-Continued.			
٦				R		
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9	Miles, Runnels County Mineola, first	G. W. Reeder. J. H. Landers. R. N. Stafford. Cicero Smith. J. C. Reynolds. H. E. Johnson. S. M. Martin. Annie M. Fowler. T. B. Caldwell.	W. S. Davis R. J. Gaston J. C. Edelen A. J. Thomas J. W. Donelson R. L. Connelly R. G. Cate R. F. Lindsay W. H. Seay	1 01,900	\$6, 437 12, 500 12, 883 40, 000 12, 500 51, 631 26, 000 52, 500 15, 000	\$2,725 16,400 2,597 19,809 8,943 1,820 8,770 75,723 24,448
10 11	Mount Vernon, First Mount Vernon, Mer- chants and Planters.	J. M. Flemming T. H. Leeves	A. J. Patton G. A. Reaves	127,870 57,299	12,743 7,863	$12,292 \\ 11,423$
12 13 14	Munday, First Munday, Citizens Nacogdoches, Commer- cial.	W. A. Baker J. N. Campbell E. A. Blount	W. G. Sherrod R. S. Ragsdale E. H. Blount	107,004 56,990 229,238	20,514 $6,508$ $12,500$	8,684 5,114 11,324
15	Nacogdoches, Stone Fort.	J. L. Sturdevant	F. B. Sublett	143,803	26,000	8,326
16 17 18 19 20 21 22	Naples, Morris County Naples, Naples Navasota, First Navasota, Citizens Nevada, First New Boston, First New Boston, New Bos-	J. H. Mathews J. A. Moore Tom M. Owen W. S. Craig T. W. Leverett T. H. Leeves Jas. Hubbard	W. W. Robison E. R. Greer. Erving Norwood W. T. Taliaferro M. J. Dennis D. A. Chambers W. A. Lowery	85, 481 63, 235 365, 747 135, 231 92, 628 180, 116 73, 637	10,550 15,598 52,539 12,916 25,000 7,500 7,875	19, 349 6, 800 26, 232 4, 135 5, 621 7, 497 5, 490
23 24 25	ton.  New Braunfels, First  Nocona, City  Nocona, Farmers and  Merchants.	Joseph Faust A. A. Craxton W. A. McCall	Walter Faust R. E. Craxton J. R. Modrall			6, 250 6, 309
26 27	Nocona, Nocona North Fort Worth, Ex- change.	Chas. L. Gass V. S. Wardlaw	J. G. Clark G. L. Cash	106, 335 112, 751	52,000 12,500	
28	North Fort Worth, Stock Yards.	J. L. Price	Jno. N. Sparks	i		29,732
29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 50 51 52	Oakville, First. Ochiltree, First. Ochiltree, First. Odessa, Citizens Olney, First. Orange, First. Orange, Orange. Ozona, Ozona. Paint Rock, First. Palestine, First. Palestine, Palestine. Palestine, Palestine. Palestine, Palestine. Parst, First. Paris, First. Paris, American Paris, City. Pearsall, Pearsall Pecos, First. Petty, First. Pilotpoint, Pilotpoint. Pittsburg, First. Pittsburg, First. Pittsburg, Pittsburg. Plainview, First. Plainview, First. Plainview, Citizens. Plano, Farmers and Merchants.	C. H. Beever. Jno. T. McElroy W. W. Vauter A. H. Gee. W. C. Hargrove L. R. Hall L. A. Knight J. N. Donohoo Olney Davis	J. B. Carthwright. Wickliffe Skinner. R. L. Edwards. J. O. Sims. G. M. Sells. L. B. Cox. W. M. Ash. J. E. Augly. C. W. Hanks. B. E. Finley. A. G. Hubbard. W. T. Ridley. T. G. Henley. T. H. Beauchamp. J. B. Hembree. J. A. L. McFarland. T. E. Russell. S. R. Greer. J. H. Slaton. E. B. Hughes. H. C. Jones.	105, 266 101, 869 462, 755 255, 838 93, 553 123, 822 274, 965 239, 358 433, 627 47, 609 914, 387 513, 477 875, 088 105, 330 66, 877 121, 246 193, 041 194, 612 94, 992 585, 971 303, 698 95, 107	14, 325 36, 700 6, 593 25, 000 12, 500 26, 100 12, 702 75, 795 25, 000 102, 000 431, 560 104, 000 51, 299 10, 000 55, 000 55, 000 55, 000 55, 000 55, 000 55, 000 55, 000 55, 000	6, 609 14, 000 11, 306 11, 460 7, 489 7, 766 2, 000 26, 365 34, 816 30, 425 10, 146 263, 282 37, 000 131, 356 20, 070 13, 455 8, 174 65, 641 4, 068 5, 000
53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66	Plano, Plano. Pleasanton, First. Port Arthur, First. Port Lavaca, First Princeton, First. Princeton, First. Quanah, Quanah Ranger, First. Rising Star, First. Robert Lee, First. Robert Lee, First. Rockdale, First.	H. G. Martin. Geo. M. Craig. John Clark. H. B. Herd. J. S. Heard J. E. Ledbetter. Wm. Bohning. D. M. Jacobs. W. J. Adams	J. K. Lawhon. W. L. Warnell. W. C. Noble. W. O. Stevens. W. M. Shirley. L. J. Davis. W. S. Michael. D. E. Jones J. C. Cunningham. H. J. Hadderton. J. E. Longmoor.	97, 326 513, 832 108, 132 16, 055 34, 722 221, 802 65, 116 79, 664 46, 137 128, 199 102, 371	6, 468 112, 200 7, 332 12, 683 6, 562 12, 800 12, 778 25, 788 6, 552 10, 000 18, 757	2, 225 41, 421 7, 762 1, 653 5, 452 19, 114 6, 5,000 4, 524 210, 333 0) 2, 500 0, 6, 300 15, 178

TEXAS—Continued.

Resor	urces.					Liabilities	3.			
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Su <b>r</b> plus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
4, 406 9, 297 20, 675 43, 735 20, 404 12, 686 2, 956 14, 943 13, 230	\$5, 149 2, 820 4, 434 15, 388 14, 203 3, 426 3, 885 20, 716 13, 441	156, 429 125, 194 234, 715	50,000 60,000 50,000 50,000 35,000	20,000 10,000 2,000 75,000	\$254 7,568 5,342 455 11,114 1,810 4,779 12,675 2,580	\$6,250 12,500 12,500 39,997 12,500 50,000 25,000 15,000	\$31, 100 68, 601 46, 352 113, 715 136, 662 33, 737 27, 834 166, 057 100, 685	\$1,000	\$27, 152 2, 760 548 25, 468 14, 223 33, 870 45, 001	4
6,710 8,699	10,845 5,076	170, 460 90, 360	50,000 30,000	20,000 2,500	7,652 4,312	12,500 7,500	66, 183 45, 912		14, 125 136	10 11
15,837 4,738 76,493	8,425 4,836 17,864	78, 186	40,000 25,000 50,000	2,500	1,361	20,000 6,250 12,500			5	12 13 14
34,244 8,595 4,529 57,128 42,833 15,886 15,037 10,991		127, 168 92, 439 523, 712 206, 626 142, 905		8,000 3,000 100,000 25,000 22,500 40,000	5,069 558 17,845 14,957 883 4,476	25,000 10,000 15,000 50,000 12,500 25,000 7,500 7,500	141,995 43,651 18,536 287,970 83,149 44,260 85,336 32,684	1,000	1,093 25,448 25,345 16,897 21,020 25,262 42,777 22,617	
173, 794 18, 224 15, 391	44,960	522,919 115,079	100,000 25,000	25,000 8,000 6,000	1,342 2,395	50,000	335, 446 55, 737 84, 964		5,758	23 24 25
39, 495 26, 511	8,460 10,912	216, 290 173, 074	50,000 50,000	10,000 5,000	1,693	50,000 11,900		1	1,826	26 27
363, 187  13, 944  14, 375  45, 245, 242, 6, 851  289, 001  21, 485  53, 570  9, 389  44, 165  47, 706  63, 803  27, 365  65, 130  311, 252  66, 130  311, 8, 522  68, 242  273, 126  8, 242  273, 126  80, 017  45, 399	2, 101 4, 088 7, 569 5, 034 33, 044 17, 703 6, 899 21, 300 21, 906 2, 161 25, 266 2, 163 54, 145 77, 922 8, 484 5, 800 4, 721 14, 216 41, 222 16, 122 16, 122 16, 123 8, 477	76, 513 76, 311 208, 777 131, 676 821, 202 318, 2025 187, 915 150, 174 442, 590 388, 786 655, 115 93, 717 1, 713, 049 799, 752 1, 827, 183 333, 029 212, 928 104, 955 218, 396 272, 511 173, 117 991, 806 429, 906 429, 906 203, 883	25,000 30,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 25,000 150,000 400,000 50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000	3, 950 2, 000 11, 000 3, 000 100, 000 25, 000 10, 000 2, 600 52, 000 70, 000 20, 000 20, 000 25, 000 11, 000 12, 000 12, 000 14, 000 10, 000	329 960 2, 058 1, 690 4, 174 4, 363 11, 324 6, 485 5, 851 11, 275 793 5, 768 22, 971 6, 803 12, 811 3, 188 21, 439 61, 395 5, 277 7, 039 5, 800	35, 000 35, 000 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 12, 500 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 10, 000 30, 000 10, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000	38, 742 30, 465 105, 719, 110 590, 174 1192, 551 91, 124 45, 380 204, 444 216, 329 334, 774 430, 507 609, 811 699, 794 71, 660 44, 388 77, 622 87, 971 57, 733 711, 261 279, 824 88, 086	1,000 1,000 1,000	1, 992 5, 000 24, 625 1, 914 33, 611 467 38, 316 29, 661 1, 606 1, 126 64, 762 82, 477 193, 402 1, 432 18, 457 5, 378 17, 335 13, 197	29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52
51, 922 27, 113 228, 984 37, 490 73, 508 6, 516 1, 786 2, 397 8, 953 11, 433 72, 511 25, 533 14, 815	11, 225 5, 865 8, 605 6, 565 6, 668 11, 100 5, 781 7, 7, 100 3, 008 5, 201 8, 8, 8, 75 12, 085	362, 935 138, 997 935, 060 169, 321 110, 462 59, 920 290, 361 119, 670 119, 670 174, 981 177, 322 208, 811 182, 682	50,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 40,000 75,000	10,000 100,000 21,000 10,000 2,000 10,000	2,027 12,416 5,370 99 1,103 7,929 5,966 3,999 308 12,466 1,064	80,000 6,800 6,245 12,500 25,000 6,300 10,000 18,750 15,000	85,720 613,723 110,613 60,148 16,064 154,295 39,577 43,193 33,373 65,640		10,000 3,708 538 215 11,508 55,637 5,916 12,478 10,000 17,220 417	54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65

### CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES TEXAS—Continued.

-				IR	esources.	-
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier,	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6	Rockwall, Farmers Rogers, First Rosebud, First Rosebud, Planters Rotan, First	H. H. Walker J. H. Wear T. O. Martin J. T. Davis W. W. Barron A. H. Bywaters	B. H. Wisdom W. B. Thomas Geo. W. Bradley E. L. Taylor W. F. Martin Gibbons Poteet	\$77,536 191,080 219,837 148,274 117,827 164,494	\$26,000 26,000 41,500 12,906 13,000 20,656	\$3, 261 14, 500 8, 650 3, 020 11, 199 3, 324
7 8 9 10 11 12	Roxton, First. Royse City, First. Rule, First. Runge, Runge. Rusk, First. Sabinal, Sabinal St. Jo, First. St. Jo, Citizens.	J. N. Miller Geo. S. Link E. G. Gillett E. L. Gregg Ross. R. Kennedy H. D. Field	J. D. Miller M. E. Manning Wm. Heberer J. S. Wightman Roy J. Davenport Joe Bowers	123, 429 62, 916 129, 240 143, 348 135, 631	12,555 10,381 25,740 12,862 36,500 31,000	3,324 11,000 2,042 5,600 5,093 12,612 4,000
13 14 15 16 17 18	San Angelo, San Angelo. San Angelo, Western San Antonio. Alamo	Jas. R. Wiley George E. Webb M. S. Mertz. J. W. Johnson J. N. Brown Frederick Terrell.	W. B. Lane	54, 330 729, 925	8, 394 153, 000 25, 000 41, 500 514, 000 114, 138	6,150 25,000 55,573 11,000 162,099 121,120
19 20 21	San Antonio, City San Antonio, Frost San Antonio, Lock- wood. San Antonio, National	T. C. Frost E. F. Gaddis J. P. Barelay	Ned McIlhenny J. Muir, jr A. L. C. Magruder	2,307,061 918,205 1,793,866	501,000 68,573	9, 200 84, 362 1,000
22	Bank of Commerce. San Antonio, San An- tonio.	Geo. W. Bracken- ridge.	T. D. Anderson		432,000	
23 24 25 26 27 28 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	San Augustine, First. Sanger, First. Sanger, Sanger. San Marcos, First. San Marcos, Wood. San Saba, First. Santa Anna, First. Santo, First. Schulenburg, First. Sealy, Sealy Seguin, First. Seminole, Seminole. Semour, First. Semour, First. Semour, First. Semour, First. Semour, Farmers. Shamrock, First. Sherman, Commercial. Sherman, Merchants and Planters. Shiner, First.	E. D. Downs. A. J. Nance. Jasper B. Welles. S. Woodall. T. C. Johnson. Jno. F. Campbell. L. V. Stockard. J. L. Cunningham. R. A. Wolters. Leonard Tillotson. C. E. Tips. W. R. Slaton. O. M. Love. H. P. Branham. J. M. Shelton. W. R. Brents. Tom Randolph. Chas. Wellhausen.	T. B. Sanders. E. L. Berry. J. G. Wright. J. H. Barbee. E. L. Thomas. U. M. Sanderson V. L. Grady. Jno. D. Dyer. Gus Russek. C. T. Sanders. Chas. C. Dibrell. J. J. Williams. G. S. Plants. W. T. Britton. O. P. Jones. F. Z. Edwards. Earl Fry.	66,927 198,575 176,464 121,002 76,496 76,271 126,422 113,098 119,576 105,801 260,178 99,382 200,416 468,413 1,835,258	25, 500 26, 000 7, 818 61, 650 12, 500 15, 250 6, 500 25, 852 6, 457 6, 250 12, 500 26, 000 13, 020 13, 020 13, 057 102, 840 359, 675	3,532 2,656 2,500 20,000 4,647 17,726 18,389 10,245 8,000 73,403
41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48	Silverton, First. Smithville, First. Snyder, First. Snyder, Snyder. Snyder. Snyder. Stamford, First. Stamford, Citizens. Stanton, First. Stanton, Home.	John Burson W. L. Moore; W. A. Johnson W. A. Fuller E. R. Jackson R. V/Colbert J. S. Morrow A. L. Houston	D. C. Lowe Theo. Smith Robt. H. Curnette O. P. Thrane W. L. Aldwell Walter L. Orr F. E. Morrow Paul Konz	72, 117 62, 416 169, 808 276, 922 170, 755 334, 255 204, 264 51, 989	7,889 10,000 36,350 40,966 23,200 90,113 30,000 25,875	2,921 3,777 10,465 11,047 4,834 12,764 26,351 6,333
49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56	Stephenville, First Stephenville, Farmers Stratford, First Sulphur Springs, First Sulphur Springs, City Sweetwater, First	H. H. Hardin W. H. Frey J. P. Reeder M. Deloach W. O. Womack J. V. W. Holmes	Lon C. McCrary P. H. Foscue W. F. Skillman E. P. McAdams	230, 597 149, 664 93, 141 386, 518 323, 629 135, 478	6,707 25,000 104,000 15,525	20,319 11,378 4,500 46,403 26,804 15,293
57 58 59 60 61 62 63	Tahoka, First Taylor, First Taylor, City Taylor, Taylor Teague, First Temple, First Temple, City Terrell, First	J. J. Thames. C. H. Booth. E. B. St. Clair. F. F. Downs. Chas. M. Campbell.	R. J. Eckhardt James Shaw. G. M. Booth Robt. F. Riley P. L. Downs W. S. Rowland.	420, 931 190, 740 481, 677 138, 596 756, 973	37,500 52,000 45,000 25,000	97,500 23,191 27,500 13,430 63,878 22,700
64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72	Terrell, American Texarkana, City Texarkana, Ctexarkana. Thorndale, First Thornton, First Throckmorton, First Timpson, First Tioga, First Toyah, First	Jno. H. Corley S. I. Robinson W. R. Grim H. Y. Allen B. B. Barron T. S. Richards T. C. Whiteside	W. P. Allen Edwd. L. King Jno. W. Wheeler Chas. A. Davis J. E. Barnett. W. R. King	506, 723 195, 379 1, 224, 242 100, 975 102, 016 90, 983 71, 578	102,500 103,500 139,520 6,500 25,600 6,500 6,250 25,587	93, 700 8, 000 124, 525 8, 934 5, 800 4, 455

### TEXAS—Continued.

Resou	irces.		Liabilities.							Γ
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	1 -	liahilitize	
\$2,956 33,118	\$4,607 11,712 8,309 8,259	\$114,360 276,410	\$25,000 50,000	\$2,500 10,000	\$1,576 5,483	\$25,000 25,000	\$32, 276 137, 944 150, 827 82, 836 87, 592 61, 659 34, 841 116, 431 133, 989 96, 753 107, 352 42, 671 528, 133 352, 967 365, 132 1, 149, 310 413, 205 2, 137, 701 967, 666 1, 468, 232		\$28,008 4 <u>7</u> ,984	1
35,964	8,309	314, 260	50,000	50,000	23, 303	40,000	150,827		129	3
21,048 16,714			50,000 50,000	20,000 5,000	8.007	12,500 12,500	82,836 87,592	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	17,983	1 5
12 712	15 919	216, 398	30,000	10,000	Q 774	20,000	138, 989		7,635	l s
7, 498 9, 158	5, 046 6, 332	159, 528 90, 829		5 000	177 988	12,000 10,000	61,659 34,841		37,692 10,000	1
30, 411	11,409	202 400	25,000	12,500	3.060	24, 990	116, 431		20, 419	9
34,579 13,940	20, 356 7, 444	216, 238 206, 127	50, 000 50, 000		9, 214 853	12,500 35,000	133, 989 96, 753		535 11,521	11
24, 623	9,759	184, 429	30,000	6,000	1.077	30,000	107, 352		10,000	12
12,633 104,161	2, 225 43, 976	83,732 1,056,062	25,000 250,000	1,500 150,000	1,310 18,488	8,250 99,397	528, 133	\$1,000	5,000 9,044	114
129,631	24, 223	662, 960	100,000	100,000	18, 488 75, 279	25,000	352, 967		9,717 25,627 515,807	15
165,812 400,239	177,348	612, 859 2, 822, 009	100,000 500,000	100,000	7, 100 57, 092 8, 005 102, 709	40,000 499,800	1,149,310		515, 807	17
112, 454 579, 806	82,752	743, 255 3, 731, 807	100,000 500,000	60,000	8,005	99,500 499,997	413, 205	1,000	66, 544 340, 401	18
362,794	24, 223 18, 359 177, 348 82, 752 334, 740 122, 226	1,556,160	200,000	125,000	30,649	62,300	967,666	1,000	169, 546	20
559,028	178, 432	<b>2</b> , 832, 326	300,000	250,000	32,963					1
331, 231	<b>547</b> ,775			, ´ ·	,	289,650	1,919,924	283,748	397,901	22
8,998 3,406	5, 225 6, 559	188,945 138,524 82,415	40,000 30,000	10,000 10,000	3,234 1,316	25,000 25,000	87,912 58,049		22,799 14 150	23 24
2,668	2,002	82, 415	30,000	2,200	764	7,500	16, 410		25, 541	25
63, 534 64, 391	19,449 17,325	365,115 280,032	60,000 50,000	6,000 40,000	2,251 9,604	60,000 12,500	194, 525 167, 928		42, 339	26
74, 419	17,325 11,862	าวา เวา	60,000	5,000	5,473	15,000	143,862		3,198	28
27,679 6,355	20,270 4,526	139,945 116,538	25,000 25,000	E 000	2 011	6,500 25,000	102, 281 56, 515		548 1,112	29 30
33, 595	11,144	139, 945 116, 538 180, 274 154, 086 241, 303	25,000	7,000	2.944	6,250	114,650		24, 430	31
21,579 73,904	10,659 15,323	241,303	25,000 50,000	12,500	3, 241 2, 348	6,250 12,500	106,172 159,921		923 $2,533$	33
9 231	5,679	131,858 337,733	25,000 75,000	3,174	520	5,950	82,048		15, 166	34
19, 294 31, 735	14, 535 5, 529 8, 965	168,055	50,000	18,000	2,703 2,381 13,031	25,000 12,500	74,618	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	10,556	36
51,882 134,955	8,965 50 583	284,600 764,791	50,000 100,000	10,000	13,031 32,267	12,550 100,000	160,997	• • • • • • • • •	38,022	37
369, 399	50, 583 132, 560		600,000	120,000	79,669	317,000	87, 912, 87, 912, 58, 049 16, 410 194, 525, 167, 928 143, 862, 102, 281 56, 515, 114, 650, 106, 172, 159, 921, 82, 048, 135, 030, 74, 618, 160, 997, 483, 885, 1, 294, 903, 251, 926	49,422	309, 301	39
98,644 9,105	14,368 3,970	$442,344 \\ 96,002$	50,000 30,000	1,000	3,479 1,762 1,812		251, 926 50, 741	- • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	56, 942 31, 342 22, 784 31, 195 250 5, 831 1, 425 30, 221 22, 718 39, 563 34, 203 32, 536 9, 491 108, 581 123, 856 38, 430 34, 212 187, 009 108, 632	40 41
23,707 34,973	4,055 <b>15</b> ,053	103,955 $266,649$	25,000 60,000	12,500 40,000	1,812 10,941	10,000 35,000	54, 124		519	42
42,475	14.024	385, 434	100,000	25,000	4,985	40,000	184, 107		31,342	44
57,449 65,219	6,863 21,106	263, 101 523, 458	50,000 100,000	70,000	4, 985 14, 273 7, 591 4, 902	22,500 90,000	$123,544 \\ 241,973$		22,784 13,894	45 46
13,736 28,120	9,682 6,993	284,033 119,310	100,000 25,000	20,000	4,902	30,000	97,936		31, 195	47
11,670	4,598	98,064	25,000		761 2,130	24,500 25,000	40,083		5,831	49
44,061 19,837	13, 421 10, 853	333, 398 243, 862	75,000 50,000	25,000 17,000	14, 193 83	25,000 50,000	192,780	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	1,425	50 51
19,411	5,761	129 520	25,000	2,000	1.056	6,500	72,246		22,718	52
36,044 33,926	43,498 38,929	537, 463 527, 288 201, 167	100,000 100,000	50,000 20,000	17,487 56,390	6,500 25,000 100,000	305, 412	1 000	39,563	53
24,724	10, 147	201, 167	40,000	10,000	4, 879	15 000	98,751		$\frac{40,203}{32,536}$	55
4,489 329,796	2,948 37,850	92, 832 986, 077	25,000 150,000	1,000 $30,000$	1,925 51,036	15,000 7,200 100,000	48,216 546 460	• • • • • • • • • •	9,491	56 57
123,798	11, 129	361,863	50,000	29,500	995	12,500	145,010		123,856	58
75,228 16,980	23,960 6,839	645, 865 227, 845	150,000 50,000	50,000 10,000	75, 305 5, 120	เรกณฑา	294, 630 78, 513	•••••	38, 430 34, 212	60
153, 298 46, 748 48, 717 60, 650	23, 960 6, 839 53, 345 30, 376 31, 015 23, 243 13, 502 133, 922 6, 075	649, 869 227, 845 1, 072, 494 523, 335 821, 190 786, 816 369, 813 2, 215, 281 164, 760	50,000 100,000 100,000	50,000	59, 552 43, 251 52, 023 17, 796 5, 642 46, 235	45,000 25,000	630, 933		187,009	61
48,717	31,015	821, 190	100,000	LOU, UODI	52, 023	25,000 100,000	302,442		108, 632 116, 725	63
60,650	23,243	786, 816	100,000	172,000	17,796	100,000	226, 452 302, 442 314, 991 107, 178 1, 471, 511		187,009 108,632 116,725 82,027 36,993 71,535 51,462 16,136	64
593, 072	133,922	2,215,281	100,000 250,000	20,000 250,000	5,042 46,235	$100,000 \ 125,000$	1,471,511	1,000	56, 993 71, 535	66
42,276 22,651	6, 075 5, 475	164,760 161,549	25,000 25,000	12,000 10,000	2, 129 240	6,250 $25,000$	07,919	-,	51, 462	67
37,753	6,179		25,000	10,000	1,965	6, 250	102, 655			
60, 650 49, 432 593, 072 42, 276 22, 651 37, 753 11, 394 6, 393 5, 385	6, 179 7, 722 3, 588	100, 272 90, 148	25,000 25,000	$12,500 \\ 5,000$	659 1,875	6,250 $24,990$	$\frac{45,863}{32,831}$		10,000 452	70 71
1 5,385	7, 131	90, 148 128, 316	40,000	3,000	8,316	9,700	58, 331		452 11,969	$7\bar{2}$

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

### TEXAS-Continued.

				F	tesources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 1 2 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 12 22 23 24 25 6 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 5 37	Trenton, First Troupe, First Troupe, First Tulia, First Tyler, Citizens. Tyler, Citizens. Tyler, Citizens. Tyler, Citizens. Tyler, Citizens. Tyler, Citizens. Uvalde, Uvalde. Uvalde, Uvalde. Valley Mills, First. Valley View, First. Vanus, First Venus, First Venus, First Venus, Farmers and Merchants. Vernon, Herring Vernon, Herring Vernon, Herring Vernon, Waggoner. Victoria, First Waco, First Waco, Citizens Waco, First Waco, Citizens Waco, National City. Waco, Provident Walnut Springs, First Walnut Springs, First Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Waxahachie, Witaxahachie, Witaxahachie, Witaxahachie, Waxahachie, Witaxahachie, Witaxahachie, Waxahachie, Witaxahachie, First Weitheright, First Whitewright, First Whitney, Citizens Wichita Falls, First Wills Point, First Wills Point, First Wills Point, Van Zandt	J. H. Sharp. L. T. Lester. Gus. F. Taylor. L. L. Jester. J. G. Smyth. W. D. Kincaid. W. T. McNeill. R. P. Head. R. L. Bowen. J. C. Smith. B. C. Kelly. C. T. Herring. Robt. Houssels. Jas. F. Welder. E. Rotan. W. D. Lacy. D. S. Eddins. W. D. Mayfield. W. T. Watt. J. C. Lee. O. E. Dunlap. J. H. Miller. W. S. Fant. G. A. Holland. M. W. Davenport. W. R. Glasgow. H. J. Bolton. R. N. Younger. C. B. Bryant.	Jno. Donaghey.  M. M. Joyner. W. A. Donaldson. Geo. S. McGhee. R. E. Gaston. J. W. Vanham. F. J. Rheiner. H. B. Sears. Clay Newton. D. S. Thompson. L. L. Shackelford. D. W. Burleson.  Ben F. Allen. C. E. Basham. Theo. Buhler. R. F. Gribble. L. B. Black. F. E. McLarty. Jno. D. Mayfield. E. A. Sturgis. O. B. Chambers. R. W. Getzendanner E. F. Cunningham. R. W. Davis. J. O. Tucker. C. J. Glenn. Geo. D. Crow. B. R. Taylor. S. B. Cowell. Guy Hamilton. E. K. McMahan. R. C. Feagin. W. M. McGregor. P. P. Langford. W. R. Howell. Spencer Starnes.	646, 941 135, 329 265, 122 374, 464 106, 438 51, 837 183, 037 57, 833 271, 868 205, 266 556, 635 1, 599, 534 530, 762 133, 950 1, 120, 621 76, 83, 966 436, 382 346, 967 63, 806 123, 235 227, 808 89, 924 936, 684 200, 546 112, 548 123, 604 407, 753	\$10,000 6,435 52,151,000 110,000 72,275 32,121 7,500 6,503 20,000 51,750 118,170 50,000 101,500 50,000 101,500 6,250 6,503 20,500 101,500 101,500 6,250 6,250 100,000 101,500 6,250 6,250 6,503	\$4, 198 3, 486 18, 734 20, 000 14, 900 8, 041 8, 458 4, 893 5, 000 5, 108 9, 078 11, 889 14, 700 82, 481 52, 350 96, 576 9, 300 20, 000 46, 269 8, 368 8, 368 8, 35, 351 24, 035
38 39 40	County. Winsboro, First. Wolfe City, Citizens Wolfe City, Wolfe City. Wortham, First	T. J. Gibson W. P. Maloney J. H. Blocker	C. H. Morris R. F. Akridge Ula Bush T. B. Poindexter	96, 381 205, 886	92,884 10,300 53,000 7,500	9,118 15,545
41 42 43 44	Wylie, First Yoakum, Yoakum Yorktown, First	T. H. Leeves J. M. Bennett	V. B. Gallagher W. T. Brian Chas. J. Eckhardt	260.791	7,500 12,500 52,234 15,150	10,466 5,242 17,000 1,550

### UTAH.

1			1	1	1	1
45	Beaver City, First	C. D. White	C. E. Murdock	\$66,857	\$7,297	\$5,865
46	Brigham City, First	Lorenzo N. Stohl	John D. Peters	367,376		29,703
47	Coalville, First	James Pingree	Frank Pingree	155, 155		
48	Layton, First	James Pingree	L. E. Ellison	101,433	25,900	4,500
49	Logan, First	Thos. Smart	Allen M. Fleming	400, 164		
50	Morgan, First	James Pingree	J. Lorin Hatch	85,912	26, 200	8,227
51	Murray, First	Lewis S. Hills	D. A. McMillan	154, 294		
52	Nephi, First	Geo. C. Whitmore .	G. M. Whitmore	318,575		
53	Nephi, Nephi	J. S. Ostler	E. R. Booth	98,589		
54	Ogden, First	David Eccles	John Pingree	1,292,732		
55	Ogden, Commercial	A. R. Heywood	R. A. Moyes	414,751	50,000	82,014
56	Ogden, Pingree		James Pingree	1,004,124		
57	Ogden, Utah	J. E. Dooly	R. E. Hoag	523,732	100,000	141,315
58	Park City, First	David Keith	W. W. Armstrong	194, 362		
59	Price, First	J. M. Whitmore	A. McGooney	171,780	51,000	26,619
60	Salt Lake City, Conti-	J. E. Cosgriff	T. W. Boyer	1,609,488	204,000	98,762
)	nental.			'		
61	Salt Lake City, Deseret.	L. S. Hills	H. S. Young	2,392,010		
62	Salt Lake City, National	Frank Knox	W. F. Earls	2, 497, 123	507,500	877,379
	Bank of the Republic.					
63	Salt Lake City, Utah	W. S. McCornick	R. T. Badger			
64	Spanish Fork, First	Geo. D. Snell	F. M. Snell	154, 162	6,507	2,000
_	· !				}	

TEXAS-Continued.

Reso	arces.				I	Liabilities	•			Ī
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$27,066 17,420 27,644 187,951 112,024 58,396 58,190 13,211 10,723 16,482 5,498 6,698	5, 695 9, 298 28, 378 12, 025 15, 657 16, 532 5, 125 3, 880 18, 520 4, 239	97,712 330,515 1,034,270 384,278 419,491 489,765 137,167 77,690 246,767	150,000 100,000 100,000 125,000 30,000 25,000 50,000	12,500 25,000 150,000 20,000 30,000 2,280 2,900 30,000	3, 239 990 46, 140 33, 001 15, 418 8, 004 284 366 7, 178 1, 782	6, 250 50, 000 50, 000 100, 000 70, 000 31, 250 7, 500 6, 250 18, 750 6, 250	\$69, 043 50, 181 174, 525 532, 314 128, 953 214, 073 259, 206 87, 103 38, 174 118, 637 34, 965 34, 631	\$1,000 1,000	\$1,038 542 30,000 4,816 1,324 36,305 10,000 5,000 22,202 9,115	3 4
61, 733 30, 686 175, 992 287, 957 230, 095 108, 138 44, 352 147, 358 9, 931 52, 782 59, 963	24,936 39,250 305,563 47,417 66,339 38,443 140,435 7,987 59,902	2, 294, 999 1, 458, 144 919, 539 358, 245 1, 504, 683 130, 797 1, 062, 803	150,000 300,000 100,000 200,000 100,000 300,000 40,000	50,000 75,000 200,000 150,000 6,150 60,000 3,000 50,000	44,764 10,886 18,339 96,011 1,990 63,731	19, 400 50, 000 107, 000 50, 000 100, 000 200, 000 50, 000 30, 000 99, 000 100, 000	189,300 166,832 582,208 1,290,547 675,859 304,576 129,875 862,427 54,856 428,357	1,000	32,779 414,514 347,471 194,076 3,882 136,245 951 221,719	13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 22
59, 384 47, 614 23, 469 11, 305 13, 591 49, 951 49, 802 20, 035 3, 771 9, 268 49, 608 144, 222 77, 037 8, 830	23, 326 2, 151 7, 702 10, 327 11, 601	103,056 171,049 262,191 249,236 514,981 345,688 136,878 185,011 600,477 1,125,398	125,000 25,000 25,000 30,000 50,000 100,000 30,000 40,000 75,000 150,000	25,000 5,000 10,000 27,000 10,000 20,000 5,500 10,000 70,000 75,000 80,000	18,035 14,844 6,029 1,636 76 15,299 7,944 2,440 4,176 1,138 41,421 8,218	100,000 96,695 6,250 24,500 7,500 30,000 100,000 7,500 40,000 75,000 75,000	334,072 202,826 51,962 102,783 174,116 108,186 197,494 100,712 269,365 769,741 130,230 45,826	37,040	4, 918 55, 898 2, 737 21, 939 50, 974 2, 257 17, 032 40, 123 108, 974 14, 236	24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37
32, 360 4, 013 34, 386 11, 113 24, 283 70, 763 89, 705	6,860 8,637 13,686 5,161 26,547	126, 673 316, 454 161, 490 125, 944 427, 335	100,000 30,000 100,000 30,000	20,000 3,000 30,000 7,500 12,500 10,000	1,915 11,602 3,339 1,959 10,316	10,000 50,000 7,500 12,500 50,000	129, 202 43, 755 98, 827 99, 082 73, 947 279, 551 170, 944		5, 336 38, 002 26, 025 14, 069 38 2, 468 32, 630	38 39 40 41 42 43

### UTAH.

								,		_
\$1,863	\$9,035	\$90,917	\$25,000	\$265	\$634	\$7,000	\$48,018		\$10,000	45
46, 253	17,682	368, 514	30,000	8,000	11,426	7,500	406,708		4,880	46
28, 290	14,854	257, 129	25,000		1,984	25,000	200, 145			47
10,734	4,633	147, 200	25,000		1,316	25,000	90, 268		2,116	48
55,950		537,725	50,000	25,000	4, 321	12,500	414, 434		31,470	49
6,847	5, 176	132, 362	25,000		671	25,000	70,331	- <b></b>	6,960	50
33,776		266,279			1,603	39,400	169,776	<b></b>		51
73,724	25,990	499, 387				50,000	232,074	. <b></b>	97,875	52
21,066	6, 278	184, 333	50,000		5, 106		79, 127			53
1,104,652	207,942	3, 150, 020	150,000		36,650	148,000	1,990,230		625, 174	54
239,903		832,053			43,999	50,000	561, 236		26,818	
168,842		1,609,937	175,000	40,000	6,801	175,000	898,748		314,388	56
217,930		1,040,924	100,000		32, 363	98, 300	664, 489	49,937	75,835	57
81,584		647,080	50,000		6,834	50,000	494,567		35,679	58
83,326	16,620	349, 345			11,972	49, 200				59
656,642	347,749	2,916,641	200,000		10, 424	200,000	1,563,940		942,277	60
962, 302	588,723	5,050,450	500,000	500,000	100,959	466,600	2, 102, 402	89,237	1,291,252	61
1,632,459		6, 140, 916	300,000		37, 297	300,000	4, 155, 981			
368,991	147,023	1,786,405	200,000	40,000	16,755	200,000	650, 645		679,005	63
33,961		207, 250	25,000		1, 293		164,875		5,232	
00,002	10,020	201,200		0,000	-,	0,500	101,010		0,202	0.

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

### VERMONT.

				R	desources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1	Barre, National	F. G. Howland	T. H. Cave, jr D. P. Town	\$396,112	\$260,000	\$247,03
1 2 3	Barre, Peoples Bellows Falls, National.	C. W. Melcher Hugh Henry	Jas. H. Williams	249,023 280,744	101,958 100,000	81,83 38,50
4	Bennington, First	George F. Graves	L. A. Graves	414, 279	110,000	304, 20
5	Bennington, Bennington County.	A. N. Ritchie	Clement H. Cone	191,741	101,500	89,08
6	Bethel, National White River.	W. B. C. Stickney	E. A. Davis	402, 258	50,000	133,80
7 8	Bradford, Bradford Brandon, First	Wm. H. Gilmore W. H. Wright	G. M. Marshall	154,793 155,756	25,775 101,000	26, 10 60, 88
9		E. J. Ormsbee	F. W. Briggs W. F. Scott. W. H. Brackett Chas. W. Richardson	137, 732 694, 759 988, 635 62, 891 1, 138, 201 244, 438	102,000	<b>59,</b> 65
10	Brattleboro, Peoples	O. L. Sherman.	W. H. Brackett	694, 759	112, 700	85,00
11	Brattleboro, Vermont	Geo. C. Averill	Chas. W. Richardson	988, 635	201,000	446, 30
12	Bristol, First	E. B. Patterson		1 129 301	25,000	2,50
13 14	Burlington Merchants	Geo. C. Averill E. B. Patterson F. E. Burgess C. W. Woodhouse	H. T. Rutter W. C. Isham	244, 438	225,000	2,50 47,50 144,00
<b>1</b> 5	Brattleboro, Peoples Brattleboro, Vermont Bristol, First Burlington, Howard Burlington, Merchants Chelsea, National Bank of Orange County.	Millard T. King	H. N. Mattison	180, 896	101,000 102,000 112,700 201,000 25,000 300,000 225,000 51,000	92, 30
16	Chester, National	B. A. Park	Percy E. Heald	71, 490	12,500	24, 45
17	Danville, Caledonia	Peter Wesson	Asa Wesson	376, 014	100,000	3,00
18 19	Derby Line, National	Z. M. Mansur	D. W. Davis H. F. Kimball	399, 211 129, 863	150,000	30, 63 35, 98
20	Enosburg Falls, First Fair Haven, First	A. W. Woodworth. L. H. Ellis.	Wm. F. Walker	) 99.3331	20,742 25,000	143, 58
21	Fair Haven, Allen	S. Allen	Chas. R. Allen	76, 278	40,000	34, 75
22	Hyde Park, Lamoille	Carroll S. Page	C. A. Knight	182, 545	100,000	1,50
23	County. Island Pond, Island Pond.	Porter H. Dale		· 1	·	58,75
24	Lyndonville, Lyndon- ville.	Theo. N. Vail	`	1	i i	65,00
25	Manchester Center, Fac- tory Point. Middlebury, National Montpelier, First	E. L. Wyman		191, 197 292, 350	75,000 200,000	36, 37 140, 01
26	Montpelier First	S. A. Ilsley Frank M. Corry	C. E. Pinney A. G. Eaton	462,754	100,000	4,00
28	Montpelier, Montpelier.	A. Tuttle	L. H. Bixby	468,054	250,000	321, 96
29	Montpelier, Montpelier. Newport, National	Elisha Lane	H. T. Robbins	301,300	103,000	81,61
30	North Bennington, First	J. G. McCullough	S. B. Hall	237, 587	150,000 46,000	190, 69
27 28 29 30 31 32	Northfield, Northfield Orwell, First	H. R. Brown George W. Wright.	D S Walls	154, 487	50,000	22, 98
33	Poultney, First	J. B. Beaman	A. H. Varnev	167, 089	50,000 51,500	44, 47 63, 70
34	Poultney, First Proctorsville, National Black River.	J. B. Beaman Don C. Pollard	Chas. A. Edgerton. D. S. Wells A. H. Varney Chas.W. Whitcomb.	ł .	]	16,59
35	Randolph, Randolph Rutland, Baxter Rutland, Clement	Emmet A. Thomas.	O. B. Copeland	152, 182 258, 564	25,000	60, 45
36 37	Rutiand, Baxter	John A. Mead Wallace C. Clement.	Chas. Clark Chas. H. Harrison	258, 564 519, 465	206,000 100,000	153, 19 509, 71
38	Rutland, Killington	E. P. Gilson	Geo. K. Montgom- ery.	228, 483	102,500	22,00
39	Rutland, Rutland County.	Henry F. Field	Carl S. Cole	404, 835	·	
40	St. Albans, Welden	E. C. Smith	Jno. C. Stranahan		50,000	106, 30
41	St. Johnsbury, First	A. H. McLeod	Homer E. Smith	364,856	199,000	38,00
42	St. Johnsbury, Mer- chants.	Elmore T. Ide	Chas. W. Ruiter	702,016		
43 44	Springfield, First Vergennes, National Waterbury, Waterbury.	Fred G. Field Thomas S. Drake	C. H. Forbush Chas. H. Strong	226, 758 274, 797 377, 259	102,000 150,000	47, 52 51, 04
45	Waterbury, Waterbury	W. P. Dillingham	W. B. Clark	377, 259	35,000	51,04 21,50
46	Wells River, National Bank of Newbury.	F. Deming	Nelson Bailey	544,628	301,680	84, 12
47	White River Junction, Hartford.	Frank Collins		·	· '	1
48	White River Junction, National Bank of.	Robert E. Smith	William W. Russell.		1	
49 50	Windsor, State Woodstock, Woodstock.	Maxwell Evarts Wm. E. Johnson	Walter J. Saxie F. W. Wilder	147, 916 291, 674	25, 900 150, 000	

### VERMONT.

			•	Liabilities					irces.	Resor
5.	Due to banks and all other liabilities	States deposits.	Individ- ual deposits.	Circula- tion.	Undi- vided profits.	Surplus.	Capital.	Total resources and liabilities.	Lawful money.	Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.
1 1 1 3 4 4 4 3 5	\$241	\$1,000	\$794,940	\$90,496	<b>\$</b> 5,543	\$20,000	\$100,000	\$1,012,219	\$46,557	\$62,516
1 3	39, 841		207, 762	99, 200	31, 457	20,000	100,000 100,000	498, 259	10,509 16,140	26, 519 62, 875
4 4	11,894		584, 180	108,500	104, 173	22,000 20,000	110,000 100,000	940, 747	43,776	68, 492
3 5	17, 569 39, 841 11, 894 20, 713		201,044	98, 600 99, 200 108, 500 100, 000	8,657 31,457 104,173 16,803	20,000	100,000	469, 843 498, 259 940, 747 458, 559	16, 140 43, 776 20, 308	62, 875 68, 492 55, 921
. 6			581,852	1 '		20,000			<b>32,</b> 699	100, 293
. 2			210,038	25,000 98,800 98,800 98,900 200,000	10, 739 7, 737 11, 127 119, 914 356, 979	5,000	25,000 150,000 100,000 100,000 200,000	275,779 348,003 335,378 1,102,186 1,978,200 119,292	15, 297 5, 231 7, 451 55, 074 70, 809	53, 801 25, 129 28, 540 154, 653
. 8			51,466	98,800	7,737	40,000 20,000 100,000 200,000	150,000	348,003	5, 231	25, 129
9 10	100.00		105,451	98,800	11, 127	20,000	100,000	335, 378	7,451	28,540
7 11	160,603	1,000	850 612	200, 900	356 070	200,000	200,000	1,102,100	70 800	271 453
. 12	100,00	1,000	64,618	24, 920	1,254	3,500	25,000	119, 292	4, 193	271, 453 24, 708 127, 141
6 13	47,500		793, 980	300,000	132, 696	3,500 100,000	300,000	1,674,182	61,340	127, 141
6 13 9 14 0 15	27, 939	75, 282	288, 863	150,000	46, 876 12, 605	100,000	150,000	1, 674, 182 838, 961	29,081	196,442
0 15	196, 839 169, 607 47, 506 27, 939 600		231,807	1		10,000	50,000	355,012	6, 683	24, 133
6 16	2,866		63,665	12,500	6,527 21,222 56,906	15,000	25,000 100,000	125, 558 553, 104	5,719	11,399
2 17	1,062		305, 820	100,000	21, 222	25,000	100,000	553, 104	5,719 17,208	11,399 56,882
- 18			314,995	134,750	56,906	30,000	150,000	686,651	1 18,876	87,929
6 20	9 856	••••••	211 204	20,000	636	1,987 20,000	150,000 25,000 100,000 50,000	217, 944 402 175	10,767 25,693	20, 590 108, 564
0 21	2,000		81.536	25,000 37,615	7, 155	10,000	50,000	186, 506	6, 950	28, 525
5 22	2, 866 1, 062 2, 856 200 13, 118		111,825	12,500 100,000 134,750 20,000 25,000 37,615 95,200	43, 115 7, 155 4, 716	20,000	100,000	686, 651 217, 944 402, 175 186, 506 344, 856	5, 544	28, 525 55, 267
					<b>3</b> 8, 351	15,000	75,000	501,388	18, 442	40,036
. 24		1,000	195, 562	75,000	<b>2,6</b> 84	12,000	75,000	. 361,246	8,650	44, 297
				74, 400	<b>22,74</b> 2			375,063	<b>12,</b> 826	59,665
26	12, 480 104, 849 3, 261 18, 25 16, 489		243,601	189,800	54,872	50,000	200, 000 100, 000 150, 000 100, 000 150, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000	738, 273 687, 337 1, 193, 121	19,459	86, 449 97, 320 112, 388 66, 353 36, 944
0 27	12,480	1 000	444, 370	99,930	10, 557 58, 012	20,000 100,000	100,000	687, 337	23,263	97,320
1 20	3 261	20,000	363 302	52 560	12 444	21 000	100,000	1, 190, 121	40,719	66 353
7 30	18, 257	00,000	237, 820	146, 575	26, 841	21,000 50,000	150,000	629, 493	14, 263	36,944
9 28 1 29 7 30 9 31 32	16,489		122, 110	46,000	12, 444 26, 841 4, 520 19, 533	20,000	50,000	259, 119	7, 157	
32	1		70, 248	48, 975	<b>19,</b> 533	10,000	50,000	198,756	7,835	23,036 21,414
0 33	1,750		197, 205 <b>79,</b> 000	189, 800 99, 930 148, 200 52, 560 146, 575 46, 000 48, 975 50, 000 19, 700	5, 457 2, 960	20,000 10,000 10,000 20,000	50,000 50,000	1, 193, 121 592, 656 629, 493 259, 119 198, 756 314, 412 171, 660	19, 459 23, 263 40, 719 40, 388 14, 263 7, 157 7, 835 10, 709 6, 750	21, 414 13, 634
25	i		169, 235		25, 493 17, 654		75,000		11, 717	60,025
4 36	11,174		241,685	200,000	17,654	40,000	200,000	710, 513	27, 260	65,492
5 37 8 38	11,174 1,775 91,468	1,000	933, 713 147, 722	99, 100 96, 550	97, 198 38, 235	100,000 20,000	100,000 100,000	1, 331, 786 494, 974	18,566	146, 707 123, 425
-	1			47, 300	48, 907	75,000	300,000	801,677	<b>31</b> , 681	98,069
8 40	53, 229		397, 399	49, 200	19, 334	50,000	100,000	669, 160	23, 316	127, 999
7 41	53, 228 67, 977	1,000	186, 620	171, 400	19, 334 14, 845	40,000	200,000	681,842	19,831	60, 155
0 42		1,000		147, 400	14, 292	50,000	150,000	1,061, 455	47,651	96, 788
5 43	3, 475	! . • • • • • • • • • • •	176, 569	99, 200	21, 129	20,000	100,000	420, 373	9,600	34, 490
0 44	3, 475 5, 000		159, 820	137, 930	24, 799	43,000	150,000	520, 549	9,800	34, 911
. 45	96, 580	1,000	418, 680	34, 400 299, 900	21, 129 24, 799 11, 819 57, 549	20,000 60,000	50,000 300,000	534, 898 976, 889	9,800 24,354 15,966	76, 785 30, 488
	1									1
	14,967			19,800	356	<b>'</b>			,	69, 554
1	, ´		1,595,732	<b>1</b>	6, 569	,		' '	ĺ	170,008
49 4 50	20, 214		200, 273 279, 342	25,000 147,820	2, 795 16, 907	3, 000 60, 000	25, 000 150, 000	256, 068 674, 284		31, 965 62, 900

### CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

### VIRGINIA.

				R	esources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5	Abingdon, FirstAbingdon, PeoplesAlexandria, FirstAlexandria, Alexandria. Alexandria. Citizens	J. W. Bell	W. W. Webb W. E. Williams Geo. E. Warfield T. C. Smith. Richard M. Green	\$300, 912 146, 646 820, 920 405, 569 639, 765	\$115,000 50,765 152,000 159,500 101,000	\$49, 296 13, 076 81, 310 58, 904 104, 842
6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13	Altavista, First Appalachia, First Berryville, First Blackstone, First Bristol, Dominion Broadway, First Buchanan, Buchanan Charlottesville, Albemarle	H. I. Lane E. J. Prescott C. Mullikin H. C. Barrow H. E. Jones D. F. Geil L. P. Dillon L. I. Hanckel	E. T. Yeaman Geo. Jenkins James W. Foley S. L. Barrow A. P. Morse T. C. Aldhizer R. W. Peery R. I. Martin		25, 434 25, 296 8, 397 41, 387 134, 475 6, 450 12, 725 25, 968	1, 583 17, 196 24, 256 4, 055 106, 781 5, 050 1, 020 62, 094
14 15 16 17 18 19 20	Charlottesville, Jefferson Charlottesville, Peoples. Chase City, First Chilhowie, National Christiansburg, First Clifton Forge, First Clifton Forge, Clifton	C. J. Rixey. John M. White N. H. Williams R. F. Young. M. M. Tompkins J. C. Carpenter. W. G. Mathews.	Thos. P. Peyton J. M. Robertson W. D. Wildman W. E. Umbarger Chas. R. Calhoun J. G. Fry J. H. Drewry	313, 113 602, 050 223, 603 63, 405 91, 559 467, 446 223, 210	25, 642 25, 828 12, 625 25, 910 35, 902 50, 000 51, 929	59, 290 48, 872 16, 192 6, 324 13, 428 2, 600 4, 761
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	Forge. Clintwood, Citizens Coeburn, First. Covington, Citizens. Covington, Covington. Crewe, First. Culpeper, Second. Culpeper, Culpeper. Danville, First. Danville, National. Emporia, First. Esmont, Esmont.	A. A. Skeen J. W. Bell A. A. McAllister R. S. Parrish Thos. J. Sowers T. H. Brown Charles Forbes J. R. Jopling H. O. Kerns D. A. Overbuy W. R. Cato Edward W.Scott, jr.	W.C. D. Sutherland N. T. Shumate W. H. McConihay J. E. Rollins Jas. C. Pettit J. B. Stringfellow John J. Davies B. V. Booth W. H. Barker H. C. Patton S. H. Cruikshank Frederic S c o t t	42,027 104,511 382,615 270,832 44,144 385,974 264,433 1,330,100 347,660 484,764 95,599 25,118	6, 562 25, 800 61, 812 103, 806 6, 370 13, 020 52, 856 257, 500 102, 114 32, 443 20, 850 25, 866	3, 284 13, 843 18, 920 131, 609 4, 597 30, 462 62, 281 85, 789 2, 099 18, 820 18, 281 26, 703
33 34 35 36	Fairfax, National Farmville, First Farmville, Peoples Fredericksburg, Conway, Gordon & Garnett.	R. Walton Moore N. B. Davidson G. M. Robeson P. V. D. Conway	Campbell. Jas. W. Ballard V. Vaiden J. L. Bugg A. Randolph Howard.	151, 153 276, 909 86, 074 265, 998	25, 767 63, 634 25, 676 51, 500	9, 135 42, 322 2, 187 204, 152
38	Fredericksburg, Na- tional. Front Royal, Front	A. W. Wallace	J. A. Taylor W. O. Rust	125, 315 177, 602	51,323	223,395 60,638
39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47	Royal. Galax, First Gate City, First. Gate City, Peoples Graham, First. Hallwood, Hallwood Hampton, First. Hampton, Merchants Harrisonburg, Rocking-	G. Cook, jr.  T. L. Felts. J. M. Johnson. J. B. Richmond. W. B. Morton. S. Wilkins Matthews J. W. Rowe. H. R. Booker L. C. Myers. Geo. G. Grattan	W. W. Blair. N. M. Horton J. C. Stephenson J. E. Morton John T. Lewis. H. H. Kimberly L. M. von Schilling. C. H. Chandler. W. J. Dingledine.	42,061 155,970 169,874 97,723 76,878 181,643 215,458 973,422 598,051	12,500 26,047 29,442 25,250 52,100 7,210 52,280 63,300 148,800 63,500	8,882 15,958 1,524 4,900 8,375 27,771 24,000 220,187 34,000
48	ham. Hot Springs, Bath County.	H. S. Pole	J. W. Harper	133,758	26,046	3, 424
49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61	tryington, Lancaster Jonesville, Peoples. Lawrenceville, First. Lebanon, First. Leesburg, Loudown. Leesburg, Peoples. Lexington, First. Lexington, First. Luray, First. Luray, First. Luray, Page Valley. Lynchburg, First. Lynchburg, Jynch- burg. Lynchburg, National Exchange.	Jas. Lewis Howe. E. D. Newman. T. J. Berrey. J. D. Horsley. R. F. Bopes. Wm. V. Wilson, jr.		121,067 144,338 2,865,334 735,529 1,252,083	26, 000 10, 481 10, 200 15, 921 156, 000 105, 345 51, 918 26, 000 25, 946 25, 475 205, 500 328, 250 260, 000	7,969 99,325 81,866 38,641 6,544 11,070 7,575 150,487 24,575 51,750

### VIRGINIA.

Reso	urces.	1	1			Liabilities				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$69, 313 16, 337 142, 904 53, 181 121, 787	\$14, 457 6, 983 51, 205 26, 228 40, 808	\$548, 978 233, 807 1, 248, 339 703, 382 1, 008, 202	\$100,000 50,000 100,000 100,000 100,000	1,000 150,000	22.623	\$99, 990 49, 635 99, 000 100, 000 100, 000	102, 493 789, 124 446, 430 664, 513	24,809 1,000 1,000	30,000 62,783 37,544 27,765	3 4 5
6, 776 24, 648 52, 201 14, 228 131, 803 22, 409 15, 998 64, 225	5, 418 7, 322 13, 507 8, 411 25, 692 5, 281 2, 990 55, 027	97, 916 138, 609 251, 405 240, 956 828, 434 110, 451 84, 294 442, 045	1 150.000	25,000 7,500 10,000 16,750 2,000	1, 454 710 1, 234 1, 310 22, 671 3, 872 485 4, 906	25,000 24,500 8,000 40,000 96,700 6,250 12,500 25,000	46, 462 63, 401 208, 754 111, 827 450, 370 67, 330 44, 845 307, 495	1,000	916 17,819 89,943 6,000 1,464 2,644	6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13
52,865 69,177 25,600 10,878 21,638 58,078 21,540	34, 417 46, 695 11, 580 7, 452 9, 045 22, 872 15, 223	1/1.5/2	100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 25, 000 35, 000 50, 000	30,000	1, 679 22, 884 8, 721 652 1, 757 4, 750 1, 677	25, 000 24, 500 11, 900 25, 000 35, 000 49, 200 48, 600	306, 194 586, 304 182, 279 59, 488 91, 181 466, 574 194, 009		32, 453 8, 934 11, 701 829 1, 635 472 18, 877	
8, 668 27, 877 53, 209 106, 427 14, 425 44, 115 49, 662 242, 394 41, 173 72, 416 10, 930 4, 294	2, 895 7, 009 30, 964 40, 141 3, 525 23, 776 17, 634 150, 877 19, 745 21, 632 12, 875 2, 221	73, 061 497, 351 446, 866 2, 066, 660	50,000 100,000 25,000 50,000 200,000 100,000	5,000 36,000 40,000 3,045 11,000 13,000 200,000 20,000 15,600	593 3, 246 2, 455 15, 015 5, 030	6, 250 12, 500 50, 000 200, 000	30, 448 110, 660 372, 975 385, 344 30, 673 371, 230 320, 975 1, 402, 103 269, 545 362, 044	1,000	1, 925 9, 330 20, 734 7, 500 49, 374 9, 436 24, 542 18, 215 83, 234	23 24 25 26
24, 445 31, 111 6, 223 66, 297	11,899 15,947 3,822 28,508	429, 923 123, 982	25,000 50,000 25,000 50,000	10,000	14,327 881	25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 50, 000	$145,414 \\ 268,078 \\ 51,119 \\ 506,779$	1,000	4,117 36,518 21,983 334	33 34 35 36
60,615	26,395	487,043	50,000	58,500	13,023	50,000	313,004		2,516	37
45,358	ì				l '					1
22,717 35,304 26,382 18,820 37,448 105,754 62,455 116,217 59,374	11.829	233, 631 185, 561 137, 907 378, 695 377, 042	25,000 50,000 50,000	6,000 7,000 4,650 12,000 10,000 40,000	1,103 247 4,719 2,220 61,803	50,000 7,000 50,000 50,000 138,500	171,873 77,040 100,125 247,705 257,822	1,000	80 12, 089 2, 500 418 885 14, 272 6, 000 66, 017 21, 645	40 41 42 43
18, 185	19,384	200, 797	50,000	1,200	1,772	25,000				48
16, 228 708 21, 348 89, 348 104, 531 117, 652 39, 641 24, 163 20, 195 53, 094 332, 081 131, 802 206, 792	8,417 14,017 35,615 58,972 18,292 11,554 11,580 9,873 172,500 40,069 46,760	156, 942 303, 992 829, 815 1, 224, 775 544, 020 299, 412 189, 858 240, 355 3, 777, 277 1, 137, 475 1, 885, 635	40,000 60,000 100,000 100,000 50,000 30,000 50,000 675,000 150,000 250,000	2,500 7,720 50,000 50,000 65,000 10,000 12,500 15,000 325,000 55,000 200,000	\$28 2,608 22,383 16,305 4,013 1,025 1,601 97,902 3,869 8,866	10, 000 10, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 25, 000 24, 940 250, 000 150, 000 250, 000	551, 977 973, 334 333, 104 203, 140 120, 443 148, 053 2, 063, 015 623, 078 754, 302	i	4, 456 4, 136 41, 903 11, 272 890 761 366, 361 154, 528 347, 467	51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61
187,400	51,757	1,866,245	250,000	250,000	37,108	250,000	679,887	1,000	398,250	62

## CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES VIRGINIA—Continued.

				Resources.		-
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
$_2^1$	Lynchburg, Peoples Mannassas, National	John Victor H. F. Lynn	G. E. Vaughn Westwood Hutch- ison.	\$1,611,340 278,920	\$255,000 22,500	\$78,020 11,200
3	Manassas, Peoples	Wm. H. Brown	G. Raymond Rat-	158,867	32,897	13,600
4 5 6	Marion, Marion Martinsville, First Monterey, First, of Highland.	W. L. Lincoln E. L. Williamson J. R. Gilliam	cliffe. T. E. King J. C. Greer. J. A. Jones.	227, 080 330, 240 107, 738	42,825 52,750 25,508	26, 240 9, 175 6, 850
7	Mount Jackson, Mount Jackson.	J. I. Triplett	-	128, 172	51,725	15,000
8	Newport News, First Norfolk, National Bank of Commerce.	W. A. Post N. Beaman	J. A. Willett H. M. Kerr	581, 103 4, 115, 248	156,000 1,496,500	126,737 764,407
10 11 12 13	Norfolk, Norfolk Norton, First Onancock, First Onley, Farmers and Merchants	C. Hardy	W. A. Godwin C. C. Hyatt O. L. Parker W. C. Parsons	!	54,000 38,380 63,000	376, 270 20, 000 111, 246 37, 499
14 15 16 17 18	Orange, Citizens Orange, National Parksley, Parksley Pearisburg, First Petersburg, National	R. O. Halsey John G. Williams J. W. Chandler P. F. St. Clair Geo. Cameron, jr	R. C. Slaughter M. G. Field W. N. Mason C. L. King B. B. Jones	108, 988 265, 046 117, 491 245, 529 1, 111, 119	26, 289 25, 000 62, 900 52, 000 106, 520	34,793 52,441 40,706 8,552 96,260
19 20 21 22	Petersburg, National Petersburg, Virginia Pocahontas, First Portsmouth, First Pulaski, Pulaski	Bartlett Roper W. R. Graham Jno. L. Watson Geo. L. Carter	Jas. H. McNeer A. Garland Weaver	1,086,272 153,406 199,557 217,988	387, 281 36, 393 25, 462 25, 762	16,700 11,500 4,847 8 375
23 24 25 26	Purcellville, Purcellville Radford, First Richmond, First Richmond, American	W. P. Pancoast Wm. Ingles Jno. B. Purcell Oliver J. Sands Jno. P. Branch	C. L. Robey F. Harvey Jno. M. Miller, jr O. B. Hill	346, 347 201, 750 6, 613, 452 2, 747, 349	52, 925 12, 500 980, 000 400, 000	130, 276 7, 000 127, 602 429, 868
27 28	Richmond, Merchants Richmond, National Bank of Virginia. Richmond, National	W. M. Habliston	W. M. Addison	3,724,604 2,349,862	224, 488 558, 500	1,288,397 802,866
29		Jno. S. Ellet	Wm. M. Hill		232, 510	107,605
30 31 32	Richmond, Planters Roanoke, First Roanoke, City. Roanoke, N. Exchange.	James N. Boyd H. S. Trout Jno. W. Woods J. B. Fishburn	Richard H. Smith. J. Tyler Meadows. N. W. Phelps. E. B. Spencer.	1,968,607 551,634	331, 463 314, 000 186, 850 251, 000	370, 330 140, 098 17, 500 167, 000
33 34 35 36	Rocky Mount, First Rocky Mount, Peoples Rosslyn, Arlington St. Paul, St. Paul	John W. Woods N. P. Angle E. Willey Stearns	C. J. Davis W. C. Wibirt	342, 084 81, 629 77, 286	25, 894 25, 861	3,900 6,102 11,000
37 38 39	Salem, Farmers	R. W. Dickenson F. H. Chalmers D. H. Pitts R. H. Edmonson	J. L. Jennings W. H. Ruthrauff W. S. Dorrier J. D. Tucker	93, 042 193, 052	10, 488 46, 750	5, 265 73, 553 17, 455
40 41 42	South Boston, First South Boston, Boston South Boston, Planters and Merchants.	J. J. Lawson Henry Easley	C. C. Barksdale R. E. Jordan	80, 447 163, 300 120, 795 420, 309	21, 175 22, 500 63, 030 104, 671	1,342 8,105 66,424
43 44	Staunton, Augusta Staunton, National Valley.	Andrew Bowling Edward Echols	W. P. Tams H. A. Walker	469, 776 1, 065, 730	103, 200 111, 110	78, 066 175, 492
45 46 47	Staunton, Staunton Strasburg, Massanutten. Strasburg, Peoples Tazewell, Tazewell	B. E. Vaughan E. D. Newman Geo. A. Copp	G. G. Child J. W. Eberly Fred. D. Maphis	1.55, 940	83, 540 10, 431 6, 539 61, 000	8, 276 2, 110 2, 010 24, 700
48 49 50	Warrenton, Faquier Washington, Rappahannock.	Geo. A. Copp Geo. W. Gillespie C. M. White A. W. Dearing	Fred. D. Maphis W. T. Gillespie C. E. Tiffany C. R. Wood	242, 675 561, 403 95, 890	25, 233	24, 700 8, 697 1, 250
$\begin{array}{c} 51 \\ 52 \end{array}$	Waynesboro, First Waynesboro, Waynesboro.	Theo. Coiner P. Fishburne	R. G. Vance S. W. Thompson	153, 916 54, 918	25, 420 10, 078	$41,205 \\ 2,721$
53 54	Winchester, Far mers and Merchants. Winchester, Shenan-	Robert T. Barton W. H. Baker	Jno. W. Rice	1 '	108, 979 213, 384	158, 525 280, 203
55	doah Valley. Woodstock, Shenan-	E. D. Newman		1,055,219		4,587
56	doah. Wytheville, First	S. R. Sayers			41,046	
			<u> </u>		<u> </u>	

### VIRGINIA—Continued.

Resou	rces.	Liabilities.							-	
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$178,395 65,355	\$82,845 15,326	\$2,205,600 393,301	\$250,000 50,000	\$300,000 12,500	\$30,722 8,825	\$250,000 22,500	\$1,050,308 292,179		\$324,570 7,297	1 2
20, 454	13,754	239,572	30,000	6,000	3,214	29,980	167, 499	\$1,000	1,879	3
40,990 39,864 20,108	9,185 $31,068$ $16,320$	346,330 463,097 176,424	40, 000 50, 000 25, 000	19,000 20,000 5,000	2, 537 911 4, 529	40,000 50,000 25,000	322, 491	1,000 1,000	27,823 18,695 7,000	4 5 6
15, 384	5,102	215,383	50,000	10,000	2,106	50,000	101, 241	 	2,037	7
353, 102 667, 189	64,158 $271,134$	1,281,100 7,314,478	100,000 1,000,000	100,000 500,000	11,710 121,767	97,700 1,000,000	903,836 3,325,845	56,769 294,884	11,085 1,071,982	8
$\begin{array}{c} 1,017,252 \\ 29,857 \\ 52,805 \\ 55,118 \end{array}$	278, 345 13, 101 26, 837 15, 820	446,819	1,000,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	25,000 30,000	6,551	37, 200	$137,057 \\ 308,243$	1,000	47,500 14,825	$\frac{11}{12}$
16, 109 81, 851 28, 572 64, 116 184, 426 199, 235 56, 020 30, 982	14,658 20,927 7,863 14,750 69,606 51,121 13,764 12,092	200, 837 445, 265 257, 532 384, 947 1, 567, 931 1, 740, 609 271, 083 272, 924	25, 000 25, 000 60, 000 40, 000 100, 000 400, 000 35, 000 100, 000	35, 000 9, 500 20, 000 175, 000 100, 000 13, 000	6, 979 832 11, 883 6, 558 22, 089	60,000 40,000 100,000 300,000 35,000	100, 864 255, 299 1, 140, 480 733, 744 186, 874	1,000 49,431	11, 979 12, 027 26, 336 16, 765 44, 893 135, 345 620	16 17 18 19
91, 335 69, 995 58, 125 1, 274, 519 659, 306 1, 115, 843 645, 588	16, 182 24, 779 11, 549 310, 044 145, 109 300, 288 192, 695	359, 642 624, 322 290, 924 9, 305, 617	50,000 50,000 50,000	50,000 18,000 14,000 800,000	4, 911 10, 800 6, 105 135, 028 29, 219	25,000 50,000 12,000 955,250	204,866 $4,329,715$ $2,099,366$	1,000 99,525 113,872	3,954 2,084,624 1,156,522	22 23 24 25
486, 926	191,737	4, 175, 020	500,000	300,000	110,617	230,000	2, 325, 482	1,000	707,921	29
866, 586 606, 870 102, 434 398, 707 24, 474 15, 909 15, 348 27, 880 120, 210 44, 726 19, 883 17, 615 65, 426	300, 961 163, 692 27, 719 133, 527 16, 205 6, 570 4, 068 6, 527 20, 329 5, 130 12, 545 9, 324 26, 721	7, 166, 680 3, 193, 267 886, 137 2, 838, 780 436, 663 136, 104 133, 563 143, 202 453, 894 168, 933 219, 570 218, 809 683, 551	300, 000 300, 000 200, 000 250, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 75, 000 25, 000 50, 000 100, 000	300,000 30,000 250,000 10,000 1,100 100 42,000 15,000 2,400	66,330 13,318 31,341 183 990 325 2,542 8,921 912	300,000 185,000 250,000 25,000 25,000 10,000 46,750 19,990 22,500	2,186,626 431,498 1,873,241 286,474 73,605 68,504 101,734 277,628 107,407 156,449 84,523	1,000	39, 311 26, 321 183, 198 40, 006 10, 409 14, 634 3, 926 3, 595 625 12, 961	31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39
156, 635 204, 194	31,000 118,885	838, 677 1, 675, 411	100,000 200,000	60,000 200,000	$23,345 \\ 1,532$	100,000 100,000	547,785 1,157,095	1,000 1,000	6, 547 15, 784	43 44
59, 120 18, 939 5, 511 79, 299 117, 878 30, 809	20, 537 9, 023 5, 399 15, 411 35, 160 10, 537	196, 443 84, 305	$25,000 \\ 60,000$	6,500 73 60,000 50,000	1,014 271 899 2,543	10,000 6,250 60,000 25,000	$\begin{array}{c c} 146,757\\ 50,700\\ 295,853\\ 594,170\end{array}$	1,000	7,172 2,011	46 47 48 49
28, 457 13, 914	$16,761 \\ 6,166$	265, 759 87, 797	25, 000 25, 000	9,000	518 320	25,000 9,500	206, 241 50, 782		2,195	51 52
114,964	48,632	1,046,822	100,000	45,000	14,814	94,800	746, 513	1,000	44,695	53
175, 400	97,368	1,819,574	1		1	· ·	1,193,499	ł	1	
24, 580	8,989	1	25,000	1			i '	l	18,792	1
69,736	20,000	429,743	50,000	75,000	4,609	40,000	242,683		17,451	56

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

### WASHINGTON.

				R	esources.	
ļ	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, investments, and real estate.
1 2	Bellingham, First Bellingham, Belling- ham.	E. W. Purdy Victor A. Roeder	John Kallsen F. F. Handschy	\$1,081,857 552,533	\$102,921 114,300	\$212,829 208,136
3	Bellingham, North- western.	I. J. Adair	C. K. McMillin	208, 464	26,062	64, 610
4 5	Bremerton, First. Brewster, First. Centralia, United States, Chehalis, Chehalis, Cheney, National Cheney, Security Chewelah, First. Clarkston, First. Colfax, Colfax. Colville First.	E. W. Andrews L. L. Work Charles Gilchrist	J. S. Cameron, jr	62, 564 58, 904	10, 150 6, 539	91, 274 5, 530
6	Centralia, United States.	Charles Gilchrist	Roy Dorothy J. W. Daubney	58, 904 788, 841	6, 539 104, 500	5,530 61,481
7 8	Chenalis, Chenalis	D. W. Noble E. F. Betz	Arthur S. Cory	48,007	15, 275	47,380
9 8	Cheney, Security	W. J. Sutton	C. C. Richardson R. H. Macartney	75, 332 103, 873 98, 823	25, 644 25, 571 25, 692	19,371 5,288
10	Chewelah, First	W. J. Sutton C. W. Winter	F. L. Remoen	98, 823	25, 692	5, 288 27, 336
$\begin{array}{c c} 11 \\ 12 \end{array}$	Colfax Colfax	N. R. Gilchrist Alfred Coolidge	H. G. Jones	1 76 5738	6, 450 200, 000	$7,104 \\ 20,799$
13	Colville, First Connell, Connell	F. H. Crombie	Hugh Waddell	76, 573 1,093, 203 163, 845 67, 338	50,000	42, 107
14	Connell, Connell	F. H. Crombie F. D. Mottet	Chas. E. Scriber Hugh Waddell M. M. Taylor Martin McLean	67,338	50,000 6,250	12, 148
15 16	Davenport, Davenport . Davton, Broughton	A. Kuhn C. J. Broughton	Martin McLean	1 307, 100	26, 000 25, 500	$22,320 \\ 4,761$
17	Dayton, Broughton Dayton, Columbia	Levi Ankeny	A. P. Cahill J. W. Jessee C. W. Johnsone	16, 455 785, 067 357, 788	25, 500 65, 000 51, 253	21, 159 155, 273
18	ton.	J. H. Smithson		1	- 1	
19	Everett, First Garfield, Garfield	Wm. C. Butler	L. L. Crosby G. W. Nye W. W. Downie M. M. Cook	1,623,599	240,500	458, 631
20 21	Harrington, First	A. Kuhn Harry Ochs	W. W. Downie	69, 287 99, 243	6, 655 12, 984	7,727 9,605
$\frac{21}{22}$	Harrington, First Hillyard, First Hoquiam, First	E. J. Canner	M. M. Cook	52, 639	6,776	29,430
$\frac{23}{24}$	Hoquiam, First	W L Adams	A. G. Rockwell	1 586.6271	50,000	113, 214
25	Kelso, First Kennewick, First	W. R. Amon	H. Rostad L. E. Johnson		$26,180 \\ 6,625$	7,915 29,188
26	Lind, First	Henry W. Coe W. R. Amon W. R. Cunning-	H. S. Snead	96, 427	10, 400	21,629
27 28	Malden, First Medical Lake, First	ham, jr. H. A. Kaeppler W. R. Cunning-ham, jr. E. M. Stephens	R. P. Loomis B. W. Hughes	1 :	10, 134 25, 850	5,116 12,235
29 30	Monroe, First Monroe, Monroe	E. M. Stephens Arthur Bailey	W. E. Waddell Whit H. Clark	96,946 8,998	7,000 6,410	$25,961 \\ 6,728$
31	Montesano, Montesano	F. L. Carr	T. F. Wilcox	1 86,779	-26.000	21.470
32 33	Mount Vernon, First	N. J. Moldstad	R. G. Hannaford	319,076	51,500 25,365 102,500	57,473 36,590 412,983
34	Newport, First North Yakima, First North Yakima, Yakima.	Charles F. Craig W. L. Steinweg	A. E. Reid A. B. Cline	62,126 1,081,472	102,500	412, 983
35	North Yakima, Yakima.	George Donald	⊢ F Bartholet	821, 395	103.500	43 8961
36 37	Oakesdale, National Odessa, First	F. A. Davis. C. H. Clodius	Chas. T. Deets	55, 102 107, 707 62, 113	6, 484 6, 562	14, 793 23, 766 8, 647
38	Okanogan, First	Chas. Ostenburg C. J. Lord	Harry J. Kerr	62,113	6, 562 6, 375	8,647
39 40	Olympia, Capital	C. J. Lord	W. J. Foster	719,600	150.000	299,949
41	Okanogan, First. Olympia, Capital. Olympia, Olympia. Oroville, First. Palouse, National	C. S. Reinhart L. L. Work R. P. Ward	н. үү. Бинин	232, 228 96, 861	$25,000 \\ 12,800$	50,217 $10,617$
42	Palouse, National	R. P. Ward	Geo. C. Jewett	5,823	15,168	[18,640]
43 44	Pasco, First Port Angeles, Citizens. Port Townsend, First. Prosser, Benton County.	Robert Jahnke C. J. Farmer	L. Mathison	110,822 51,447	6,492	48, 411
45	Port Townsend, First.	N. H. Latimer	H. D. Hopkins	210, 671	6, 550 115, 900 6, 359	32, 963 57, 783 7, 738
46	Prosser, Benton County.	N. H. Latimer G. W. Hamilton E. S. Burgan	H. D. Hopkins C. R. Harper	210, 671 21, 348	6, 359	7,738
47 48	Pullman, First Quincy, First	H. H. S. Van Velsor.	J. J. Rouse	286, 671 78, 432	51,725 6,500	7,217 $11,307$
49	Ritzville, First Ritzville, Pioneer	J. D. Bassett O. H. Greene	G. E. Sanderson A. T. Kendrick W. H. Martin	78, 432 508, 811 332, 682	20,000 31,325	29, 517
50 51	Rosalia, Whitman County.	O. H. Greene W. E. Dwyer	F. J. Wilmer	172,146	20,925	29, 517 57, 768 30, 235
$\frac{52}{53}$	Seattle, First	M. A. Arnold M. F. Backus	J. M. Hall J. A. Swalwell	2,322,275 7,122,342	$102,400 \\ 1,152,500$	246, 748 851, 367
54	Seattle, Puget Sound	Jacob Furth	R. V. Ankeny	. 4, 184, 440	171,760	675, 933
55	Seattle, Seattle	E. W. Andrews J. C. Wixson	R. V. Ankeny J. W. Maxwell Fred Bentley	4,398,857 83,253	1,400,000	1,095,995 23,454
56 57	Seattle, Puget Sound Seattle, Seattle Sedro Woolley, First Snohomish, First	J. Furth	I W. M. Snyder	.1 428.686	171,760 1,400,000 26,000 12,500	23,454 74,933
58	Spokane, Exchange Spokane, Fidelity Spokane, Old Spokane, Traders	J. Furth Edwin T. Coman	C. E. McBroom	1 3 706 206		1 924,090
59 60	Spokane, Fidelity	Geo. S. Brooke D. W. Twohy	C. E. McBroom A. W. Lindsay W. D. Vincent	977,727	204,000	197, 152
61	Spokane, Traders	A. Kuhn	Chas. A. McLean	3,878.237	1,075,000 401,000	748, 699 321, 758
62 63	Tacoma, National Bank	Chester Thorne	F. A. Rice	132, 242 2, 132, 625	25, 000 391, 000	31,379
64 65	Tacoma, Pacific Toppenish, First	R. L. McCormick F. A. Williams	Stephen Appleby. L. J. Goodrich	2,622,998 112,355	535,413 6,516	170,022 7,599
66	Vancouver, Citizens	T. H. Adams	E. R. Reynolds	210,553	50,000	64,063

### WASHINGTON.

										_
Res	ources.	1	Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex change, and othe cash items.	Lawful	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	}
\$377,20 381,56	\$157,686 84,608	\$1,932,497 1,341,138	\$200,000 200,000	\$40,000 30,000	\$39,858 8,700	\$48,500 99,100	\$1,500,339 981,122	\$40,000 1,000	\$63,799 21,216	1 2
175,64	1				1,414	25,000	348,777	<b>.</b> .	34,249	3
70,71 9,60	091 3,430	$\begin{array}{c} 255, 151 \\ 84, 012 \end{array}$	$25,000 \ 25,000 \ 100,000$	200	564 785		219,587 $46,777$		5,000 74,098 908 388,560 370 3,447 127 69,566	4 5
+ 216, 10	04 33,323 6 8 004	1,204,249 128,872	100,000	12,500	6,757	100,000 15,000	910,894		74,098	6
10, 11 19, 13	6 8,094 6 7,060	146.573	50,000 25,000	800		25,000	95, 251		300	8
1 18.32	231 8, 202		95.000	1 500	2,756	25,000	107,003			19
27, 92	24 11,124 22 8,029	190,899 135,278	25,000 25,000	2,500 3,500	1,771 418	25,000 6,250	136,628		[	11
37, 12 206, 48	50 43,254	1,503,700	25,000 25,000 200,000	2,500 3,500 40,000	3,500	197,700	733,940		388, 560	12
39, 34	181 14.807	a 311, 510				49,500	199,122		970	13
18, 17 25, 04	141 26,025	406, 555	100,000	10,000 5,000	3, 509	6,250 25,000 25,000	269, 599		3,447	15
83,88	12,523	143,122	25,000 100,000 50,000 100,000		[ - <b></b>	25,000	67,995		127	16
130, 35 147, 80	$ \begin{array}{c c} 54 & 52,796 \\ 08 & 36,876 \end{array} $	143,122 1,054,376 748,998	100,000 50,000	100,000 20,000	12,473 3,263	62,900 50,000	$\begin{cases} 709,437 \\ 625,543 \end{cases}$		69,566	17 18
950, 05 9, 15	55 198,844	3,471,629 98,586	250,000 $25,000$			232, 500 6, 500	2, 495, 459	1,000	365,785 3,000 10,000 13,402 34,485 41,722	19
16.0	IBI 2.30%	M 140 150	50,000			12,500	67,650	)	10,000	21
48, 66 270, 20 25, 78 47, 73	33 10,716	148,224	25,000			1 6,500	116,724			22
270, 20	08 72,806 81 8,204	1,092,855	100,000 $25,000$	1 100,000	20,444 657	50,000 25,000	809,008		13,402	23 24
47,7	13,49	11. 287.729	25,000	$10^{\circ}$ $25,000$	1,970	6,250	195,024		34,485	25
15,0	0,202	151,807	25,000	3,750	[	10,000	71,335		41,722	26
25, 30 17, 0	$ \begin{array}{ccc} 6,325 \\ 6,950 \end{array} $	68, 212 190, 837	25,000 $25,000$	4,000	397	10,000 25,000	113,933		22,904	27 28
91, 8 .8, 7	$     \begin{array}{ccc}                                   $	$\begin{array}{ccc} & 232,854 \\ & 32,466 \\ & 192,118 \end{array}$	25,000	5,000	2,959	7,000 6,250	192,895			29
.8,7 46,9		32,466	19,760 $25,000$			6,250 $21,600$	6,450	· - •		30
91.5	11 23, 43	542,997	50,000	10,000	7,292	49,950	424.682		1.071	32
36, 4 461, 2	11 23,43; 74 6,986 20 122,72; 76 107,82;	542,997 6 167,541 2 2,180,897	25,000 100,000	10,000 $1,250$ $125,000$	363 47,954	49,950 24,990 100,000	115,938	3		33
630,6	$\frac{122,72}{6}$	2,180,897	50,000	125,000	72,847	100,000 50,000	1,680,713 $1.347.862$	95,840	31,383 85,687	34
23,9	11 7,17	1,707,300 104,467 1,70,577 1,106,967	50,000 25,000 25,000	500	1 279	5.950	72,699		38	36
28, 4 23, 7	4, 10	1 170,577	25,000	25,000	3,713	6,250 6,250	69,322	3	41,292	37
621, 5	09 112,07	1,903,132	# 1(X).\XX	150,000	34,97	91,750	1.405.109	1.000	120.298	39
152,6	66 23,70	<b>483,811</b>	50,000	35,000 1,200	9,307	25,000	364,00		500	40
10, 4 $32, 4$	47 5,78 69 1,59	2 136, 507 2 73, 693	<b>3</b> 50 006	1,200	Į.		72,601		47	41
40.2	231 12 27	5 $219,223$	25,000	1,000	2,800 3,512 7,045	6, 250 2 6, 250 3 12, 500 6, 260	167, 536	3	13,637	43
29,4	46 10, 16	130,573	25,000 50,000	3,000	3,512	6,250	92.811	00.201		44
29, 4 47, 2 17, 7	95 16,74 82 27	31 53.500	K 17.500	20,000	7,94	6,260	25, 688	99,00	4,052	46
57,6	[20] $[17, 37]$	3 <b>1 4</b> 20 606	# 50 000	10,000	7,280 2,211 2,203 3,715	49,300	302,097		1,929	47
24, 7- 65, 0	48 6,013	127,005 5 643,304 3 516,702 272,079	25,000 75,000	500	2,211	6,250 $20,000$	93,044		74 675	48
76,8	51 19,92 64 18,06	516, 702	75,000	35,000	3,713	30,000	322, 987	<u> </u>	50,000	50
31,1	04 17,66	272,079	40,000	10,000	40-	20,000	195, 549		1,071 3 31,383 85,687 38 41,292 120,298 500 47 13,637 4,052 1,929 74,675 50,000 6,126	51
1,007,4 4,249,6	418, 48 94 1, 518, 11	9, 4,097,361 $1,14,894,014$	150,000 1,000,000	200,000 750,000	31,831 $228,623$	100,000 583,000	2,985,580 9,086,658	848.503	629,950 2,397,229	52 53
l.	1	1	1	I	104.592	119.550	t .		l .	1
2,752,3 2,160,1 39,2	25 1,055,30 33 1,074,27 04 8,31 35 44,54	$egin{array}{ccc} 8,839,758 \ 4 & 10,129,259 \ 6 & 180,227 \end{array}$	300,000 500,000 25,000	300,000	53, 89	1) 50N1 (NIC	5, 624, 488	889,800	$\begin{array}{c} 1,514,961 \\ 2,261,077 \\ 336 \end{array}$	55
39,2	04 8,31	180,227	25,000 $50,000$	$\begin{bmatrix} 2,000 \\ 50,000 \end{bmatrix}$	913	25,000 12,000	126,978	<u> </u>		
195, 4 1, 197, 7	ลอ! 840. ออ	1 756,095 4 7.367.075	1,000.000	250,000	29 20	21 976 050	N 4 084 115	3 74.480	953. 230	57
486,1	791 204.43	1 2,069,489	1,000,000 200,000	50,000	52,85	200,000	1,347,58	51	219,051	59
486,1 2,068,0 1,654,1	01 901,60 57 745 40	7,367,078 1 2,069,489 3 10,137,099 5 7,000,647	1,000,000 600,000	150,000 250,000	62,95	200,000 1,000,000 394,000	6,541,88 4,387,10	74,310 3 1,000	1,307,949	60
13,6	66 = 3.24	84 200,038	Ma 90,00	2.600	JI 298	\$ 25,000	85,59	71	42,040	62
908, 9	81 527,87	4 4, 463, 129	200,000	350,000	31, 49	200,000	2,911,820	163, 180		63
970.4	53 482.74	4,781,626	300,000	300,000	75,88	296, 100	3, 250, 54	50,000	509, 101	64
970, 4 97, 7 49, 4	53 482,74 00 12,70 35 28,63	0 4,781,626 8 236,878 402,689	25,000 50,000	12,500 2,500	82	6, 250	192, 30	7		65
1 49,4	351 28,63	8 402,689	# 50,00¢	J 2,500	) 840	ש 50,000	299, 349 ال	<sup>31</sup>	.' <i></i>	66

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES WASHINGTON—Continued.

				R	esources.		
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.	
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8	Vancouver, Vancouver. Waltsburg, First Walla Walla, First Walla Walla, First Walla Walla, Baker- Boyer. Wapato, First Washtucna, First Wenatchee, First	Lewis Neace	W. G. Shuham A. R. Burford Fred W. Wilson H. H. Turner  Harry Jones Wm. A. Pearce	374,716 1,188,968 283,926 1,231,250	12, 875 142, 812 26, 125 51, 500 7, 192	43,527 17,732 23,673	

### WEST VIRGINIA.

	Aldensen Triant	T To Tahmaan	Tou II Cooper	#205 160	805 010	210 500
9	Alderson, First	L. E. Johnson	Jas. H. George	\$395,162	\$25,812	\$19,566
10	Alderson, Alderson	T. H. Jarrett W. N. Page	O. D. Massey		12,664	332
11	Ansted, Ansted	w. N. Page	W. L. Burruss	63,336	18, 285	6,432
12	Beckley, Peoples	B. E. Vaughan	W. C. Firebaugh	136, 392	13,000	36,784
13	Belington, First	B. B. Rohrbaugh	E. A. Rinehart ]	126, 236	41,600	7,460
14	Belington, Citizens	R. E. Jackson	A. J. Stalnaker	146,391	41,600	53,490
15	Bluefield, First	Edwin Mann	L. A. Hooper	887,945	51,046	135,050
16	Bluefield, Flat Top	L. E. Tierney	E. F. Tyree	409, 425	105,000	17,155
17	Buckhannon, Traders	Wm. Post	Sanford Graham	253,642	52,000	39,690
18	Cameron, First	W. M. Nowell	Harry Elbin	126, 850	52,000	36, 100
19	Ceredo, First	S. Floyd Hoard	W. B. Ferguson	151, 431	51,000	8,500
20	Charleston, Charleston.	L. Pritchard	H. L. Pritchard	1,666,364	501,000	175,500
21	Charleston, Citizens	W. Mollohan	J. N. Carnes	614, 963	287, 125	170,817
22		Geo. S. Couch	E. A. Reid	998, 201	260,000	
23	Charleston, Kanawha			320, 101		68,500
23	Charleston, National	J. E. Robins	J. S. Hill	320, 101	69,860	43, 435
ا ۵۰	City.	D 4 D. 015	G 2 D. 36	010 071	FO. 000	10.010
24	Charleston, National	Braxton D. Gibson.	Gerard D. Moore	213, 071	52,000	16,813
ا ء۔ ا	Citizens.	T. I 77 . 37	0.0.432	101.005	71 700	0= 000
25	Chester, First	John E. Newell	O. O. Allison	104, 035	51,500	27, 300
26	Clarksburg, Empire	V. L. Highland	E. B. Deison	1,139,082	256, 450	25,549
27	Clarksburg, Merchants	R. T. Lowndes	W. H. Lewis	548,752	150,000	96, 351
28	Clarksburg, Union	W. Brent Maxwell.	S. H. White	1, 432, 135	309, 500	163, 912
29	Clendenin, First	L. V. Koontz	C. F. Osborn	90,854	6,554	8, 107
30	Davis, National	T. B. Davis	C. E. Smith	50, 481	12,500	259, 200
31	Elkins, Elkins	H. G. Davis	Lee Crouch	469, 416	12,500	177,863
32	Elkins, Peoples	R. Chaffey	J. T. Lingamfelter .	142, 307	13, 125	5, 140
33	Elm Grove, First	J. B. Chambers	C. C. Woods	104, 203	25,800	778
34	Fairmont, First	J. E. Sands	H. W. Showalter	1,215,543	104,000	179,202
35	Fairmont, National	J. E. Watson	Glen F Barns	1,088,924	101,676	195,800
36	Fayetteville, Fayette	A. W. Hamilton	Jno. M. Miller	123, 816	26,000	30, 931
90	County.	A. W. Hammou	JIIO. M. MIIIEI	120,010	20,000	30, 331
97		D V Chanlelin	I U Donkon	126, 429	95 975	20.000
37	Gary, Gary	R. V. Shanklin	J. H. Barker	70, 700	25, 375	30,066
38	Gormania, First	C. H. Vossler	J. J. Kirk		25, 750	15, 649
39	Grafton, First	L. Mallonee	O. J. Fleming		150, 472	129,800
40	Hamlin, Lincoln	Louis R.Sweetland.	W. P. Mahood	119,384	6, 750	23,000
41	Harrisville, First	A. O. Wilson	J. B. Westfall	140, 859	51,790	23,692
42	Hendricks, First	T. W. Raine	C. W. Minear	123,248	26,520	22,610
43	Hinton, First	Azel Ford	W. H. Garnett	240, 561	51, 706	37,701
44	Hinton, National Bank	Jas. T. McCreery	J. H. Jordan	364,732	103, 257	49,266
	of Summers.			· '	1	
45	Huntington, First	J. L. Caldwell	Robt. L. Archer	1,716,186	485, 887	51,049
46	Huntington, Hunting-	F. B. Enslow	J. K. Oney	833, 184		40,990
••	ton.		0. 22. 4 = 3	***,-*-		,
47	Keyser, First	F. M. Reynolds	H. L. Arnold	233,775	62, 400	153, 555
48	Kingwood, Kingwood	Davis Elkins	E. M. Lantz	145, 621	6, 450	26, 130
49	Logan, First		Naaman Jackson	100,043	25, 996	24, 130
50	Modicon Modicon	F. C. Leftwich	S. M. Croft	131, 418	51,046	0 999
	Madison, Madison				61,200	9, 233 47, 825
51	Mannington, First	E. C. Martin	Guy S. Furbee	497, 149		41,020
52	Marlinton, First	Geo. P. Moore	J. A. Sydenstricker.	161, 974	26,000	24, 321
53	Martinsburg, Citizens	Jas. W. McSherry	Edward Rutledge	301, 923	104, 500	59, 932
54	Martinsburg, Old	H. H. Emmert	Geo. S. Hill	364, 393	163, 300	89,700
55	Middlebourne, First	S. G. Pyle	G. L. Morris	244, 313	22, 891	36, 560
56	Monongah, First	Carroll Currey	Lee N. Satterfield	112,715	25, 500	27,830
57	Montgomery, Mont-	S. H. Montgomery.	R. L. Matthews	205,099	21, 181	44,045
	gomery.	1			, i	, i
58	Moorefield, South	A. M. Inskeep	J. Wm. Gilkeson	165,866	55, 840	68,954
	Branch Valley.	-		1 1	,	
59	Morgantown, Second	Aaron J. Garlow	W. E. Arnett	561, 359	82,500	28, 112
60	Morgantown, Citizens	E. M. Grant	E. D. Tumlin	245, 238		26,840
				,	,,	,,

### WASHINGTON—Continued.

Reso	arces.		Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$166, 898 69, 342 495, 488 38, 943 227, 881 57, 153 23, 549 61, 336	\$58, 451 28, 031 62, 008 21, 771 115, 451 6, 712 7, 000 27, 231	528, 491 1, 907, 008 394, 438 1, 784, 467 147, 478 236, 897	50, 000 200, 000 100, 000 100, 000 25, 000 50, 000	45,000 300,000 100,000	9,795 2,858 72,556	12,500 97,105 25,000 50,000 6,400 30,000	378,004 1,254,627 255,058 1,359,594 106,928 104,770	39,984	42, 987 5, 497 11, 522 102, 317 8, 000 50, 628	2 3 4 5 6 7

### WEST VIRGINIA.

200 201			<b>201</b> 000	202 400	****	007 000	#000 000	1	210.040	1
\$82,621	\$19,486	\$542,647	\$81,000	\$32,400	\$208	\$25,000	\$390,090		<b>\$</b> 13, 949	-9
17,986	2,959	33,941	13,680.	*****			20, 261		\$13, 949 535 330 4, 759 72, 980 16, 818 2, 425	10
26, 353	4,287	118,693	35,000	2,500	1,050	17,500	62, 643			11
23,830	12,459	222,465	50,000 .		5, 148	12,500	154, 282		535	12
20, 186	8,272	203,754	40,000	10,000	782	40,000	112,642		330	13
21, 236	13,778	276,495	40,000	10,000	2,218	40,000	179,518		4,759	14
352, 026	73,225	1,499,292	250,000	108,000	30, 310	50,000	988,002		72,980	15
131, 429	32,945	695,954	190,000	40,000	4,840	100,000	433,296	\$1,000	<b>1</b> 6, 818	16
117,080	23,744	486, 169	50,000	40,000	14,653	49,400	329,529		2, 425	17
61,895	10, 762	277,607	50,000	12,000	2,276	50,000				
51,894	11.400	274,225	50,000	10,000	5,729	49,500	157, 244 1, 164, 142 779, 141		1,752	19
352,699	50,500	2,746,063	500,000	400,000	50,910	493,500	1, 164, 142	1,000	136,511	20
245,876	51,747 41,240	1,370,528	125.000	100,000	25,349	125,000	779, 141	155,607	60,431	21
107, 463	41, 240	1, 475, 404	250,000	100,000	53,759	250,000	890, 382		181,263	
88,999	11, 930	534,325	125,000	5,000	1,583	66,250	252, 314		84, 178	
00,000	11,000	001,040	220,000	3,000	2,000	00,200			01,110	1 20
34,013	13,532	329,429	50,000	14,000	3,914	48, 400	209, 427		3,688	91
01,010	10,002	020, 120	00,000	11,000	0,011	10, 100	200, 121		0,000	
25,905	8,427	217, 167	50,000	14,000	924	49,300	109 810		133 179, 584 20, 355	25
273, 048	55, 948	1,750,077	250,000	70,000	15, 950	250,000	004,542		170 594	20
190,010		1,042,618	100,000	95,000	6 494	97, 900	791 020	1 000	90 255	20
	57,505	2, 502, 310	300,000	60,000	6, 424 7, 364	296,500	1 000 505	1,000	20,355	
494, 952	101,811	2, 502, 510		2,200	1,504	290, 300	1,022,000		215,881	28
4, 222	7, 296 25, 776	117,033	25,000		19 100	6,250 $12,000$	721,939 $1,622,565$ $74,724$ $256,188$ $601,365$	i	7,859 6,453	. 29
39, 790	25, 770	387, 747	50,000	50,000	13, 106	12,000	200, 188		0, 493	30
75, 331	37, 795	772, 905	50,000	100,000	1,337	12,000	601,305		8,203	31
54, 199	12,080	226,851	50,000	5,000	2,990	12,000				32
19,742	4, 487 147, 751	155,010	25,000	25,000	1,434	25,000	78,476		100	. 33
214, 027	147,751	1,860,541	100,000	150,000	30,858	100,000	1,459,555	1,000	19,129	34
606, 553	149,514	2, 142, 471	200,000	250,000	12,572	100,000	1,535,816		44,081	35
37,887	8, 100	226, 734	50,000	25,000	2,653	25,000	122, 447		1,310 100 19,129 44,081 1,634	36
1		Į								Ì
15, 780	21,421	219,071	25,000	5,000 1,700	4, 925 525	$23,700 \\ 25,000$	160,446			37
16, 127	3', 265	114,583	25,000	1,700	525	25,000	62,359	<b></b>	 	38
203, 496	53,021	1,246,659	100,000	100,000	179.427	100,000	736, 814	25,000	5,418	39
18, 202	12,085	179,421	25,000	17,000	1,295	6,500	129,626			40
55,026	12, 735	284,102	50,000	4,000	852	50,000	143, 790		35, 460	41
59, 936	8,070	240,384	50,000	1,845	9, 237	26,000	152,504		798	42
58, 660	26,700	415,328	50,000	27,005	3, 245	50,000	259, 551		25 527	43
113, 281	26, 420	656, 956	100,000	65,000	7,491	100,000	352, 885		5, 418 35, 460 798 25, 527 31, 580	44
110, -01	20, 120	000,000	200,000	00,000	,, 101	100,000	002,000		01,000	12
519,930	110,374	2,883,426	500,000	250,000	27,494	450,000	1 513 687	25,000	117, 245	45
162,089	51,382	1, 191, 645	100,000	100,000	42,046	99, 997	1,513,687 808,583	1,000	40,019	
102,000	01,002	1, 101, 040	100,000	100,000	42,040	90,001	000,000	1,000	40,019	40
58, 895	38,011	546, 636	60,000	15,000	8,958	60,000	207 024	i	E 624	477
31, 397	10, 433	220, 031	25,000	10,000	11,072	00,000	100 204		5,654	
	10, 400				11,072	6, 250	100, 554		1,325	48
6,040	6, 923	163, 132	50,000	7,000	1,285	25,000	72,000	• • • • • • • •	7,791	49
19, 925	9,380	221,002	50,000	8,000	4, 160	50,000	88,802		20,040	50
149, 282	44,029	799,485	60,000	15,000	8, 953	60,000	649,099		6,433	51
37,803	9,356	259,454	25,000	14,802	2,331	25,000	192, 321			52
21,071	19, 479	506, 905	100,000	17,000	16,973	100,000	268,841		4,091	53
70, 521	36, 116	724,030	100,000	20,500	2,723	98,500	411,605	25,000	65,703	54
78,751	18,155	400,670	30,000	7,000	624	22,000	339, 725		1,321	55
26,588	23,073	215,706	25,000	12,000	636	25,000	153, 071	1	l	56
71, 920	17,500	359,745	75,000	15,000	3,395	20, 400	245, 952	1	1, 325 7, 791 20, 040 6, 433 4, 091 65, 703 1, 321	57
1 ' 1	, ,	,	1			i ' i				
101,385	15,980	408,025	55,000	53,500	38	53,000	240, 702	1	5,785	58
	,	, 0	,	′		55,500	-10,.00		0,.00	ì
,	-									
1	38, 374	756, 463	80,000	85,000	3,601	80,000	506, 847	!	1,015	59
46, 118 63, 648	38, 374 7, 991	756, 463 496, 717	80,000 150,000	85,000 25,000	3,601 1,832	80,000 150,000	506, 847 131, 540		1,015 38,345	59 60

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

### WEST VIRGINIA—Continued.

				F	Resources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 3 4 4 5 6 6 7 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 6 17 7 18 19 20 21 22 23 4 25 5 26 7 28 29 30	Moundsville, First	B. F. Hodgman. Chas. E. Ellis. Jno. A. Campbell E. L. Robinson Lester G. Toney C. C. Martin Dennis O'Brien C. H. Shattuck W. W. Walker C. Nelly M. M. Lambert E. J. Taylor E. H. Crim Saml. V. Woods M. A. Patrick H. G. Davis H. M. Cline John Ball John McCulloch James Capehart C. R. MeNutt H. W. Armstrong W. E. Nelson C. P. Nickell Geo. E. Rogers W. C. Dotson Genius Payne John A. Fleming A. C. Jackson H. W. McCoy	R. R. Barrett. Emory H. Smith. Jas. E. Brandon. H. Koontz R. B. Parrish H. H. Moss. G. H. Carver. W. P. Flaherty C. T. Hiteshew  Chas. A. Bukey. J. A. Leggett. C. H. Broadwater. D. J. Taft. R. E. Talbott J. D. Thomas U. B. McCandlish. H. L. Taylor. R. A. Keller C. C. Bowyer J. W. Windon. T. M. Fry. D. H. Frye. A. B. C. Bray. C. H. Thompson E. Carver L. P. Walker OScar C. Wilt W. I. Booth J. J. McKay J. P. Sweeney	\$209, 076 104, 861 204, 859 335, 444 187, 887 896, 488 542, 546 988, 168 522, 167 555, 948 32, 031 165, 864 290, 252 272, 087 356, 711 109, 291 87, 199 129, 546 440, 471 85, 845 130, 117 122, 454 130, 117 122, 454 118, 930 332, 555	\$50,000 26,093 104,000 103,500 93,000 253,714 162,200 100,000 151,000 24,947 25,951 41,800 20,600 20,600 25,487 25,954 100,000 30,045 51,560 26,000 10,325 25,794 61,800 10,325 25,794 61,800	estate.  \$49, 750 16, 431 14, 250 47, 126 16, 408 176, 337 49, 021 86, 706 89, 853 28, 042 7, 697 14, 817 36, 431 60, 500 255, 792 270, 724 4, 113 2, 075 3, 200 15, 256 10, 089 32, 197 22, 590 23, 084 1, 284 37, 562 99, 600 6, 675 148, 037
31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40	Producers. Sistersville, Peoples Sutton, First. Terra Alta, First. Thurmond, National. Webster Springs, First. Welch, First. Welch, McDowell County. Welsburg, Wellsburg Weston, Nat'l Exchange West Union, First	G. B. West	John Kinkaid. G. B. Waggoner C. A. Miller J. Hugh Miller. J. B. Skidmore R. S. Gillespie. I. J. Rhodes.  Hazlett M. Rodgers. J. W. Ross. M. B. Summers.	331, 827 145, 198 137, 186 55, 191 114, 838 506, 796 307, 058	103, 750 101, 000 60, 873	14, 475 3, 107 3, 225 11, 443 31, 745 43, 414 129, 194 83, 186
41	Wheeling, National of West Virginia. Wheeling, National Ex- change.	E. W. Oglebay J. N. Vance	Baird Mitchell C. W. Jeffers	1,752,564 1,656,853	411,500 818,200	354, 405 539, 855
43 44	Williamson, First Williamstown, Wil- liamstown.	W. J. Williamson A. T. Henderson	Alex Bishop G. W. Hunter	357, 539 71, 785	25,000 31,041	23, 304 8, 762

### WISCONSIN.

	1					
45 A	Alma, First	Chas. G. Kapelovitz.	T. S. Saby	\$116,408	\$10,400	<b>\$</b> 6, 935
46 A	Antigo, First		W. B. McArthur	539, 320	52,500	2, 499
47 A	Antigo, Langlade	J. F. Albers	Otto P. Walch	342, 423	16, 591	18, 522
48 A	Appleton, First	Herman Erb		1, 495, 446	150,000	469, 670
49   A	Appleton, Citizens	Lamar Olmstead	John J. Sherman	496,041	170,000	227, 302
50 A	Appleton, Commercial	John McNaughton.	C. S. Dickinson	626, 129	150,000	121,681
51 A	Ashland, Ashland	Thomas Bardon	J. T. Gregory	753, 189	131, 360	17, 696
52 A	Ashland, Northern	J. W. Cochran	R. B. Prince	1,031,198	100,000	41,700
53 B	Baraboo, First	T. W. English	M. H. Mould	193, 807	52,500	
54 B	Bayfield, First	T. F. Wieland	A. H. Wilkinson	212, 428	25,000	21,000
	Beaver Dam, German		Peter Beule	288, 087	51, 312	246, 169
			J. E. McClure	284, 135	83,000	215,000
57 B	Beloit, Second	F. M. Strong	B. P. Eldred	387, 778	50,000	
	Berlin, First					202, 731
	Black River Falls, First.		H. H. Richards	365, 168		

### WEST VIRGINIA—Continued.

Reso	arces.				I.	iabilities.				
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$26, 339 11, 101 32, 063 54, 461 46, 957 453, 135 175, 769 286, 765 114, 044	7, 111 24, 390 24, 939 21, 866 126, 213 26, 091 135, 910	165, 597 379, 562 565, 470 366, 118 1, 904, 887 955, 627 1, 597, 549	25,000 50,000 50,000 50,000	5, 400 13, 000 25, 000 18, 000 190, 000 60, 000 200, 000	792 97 7,182 704 10,667 17,360 11,329	50,000	107, 430 230, 908 418, 292 207, 122 835, 406 366, 875 1, 180, 160	\$1,000 1,000 1,000 50,024	2, 197 35, 258 13, 996 39, 292 318, 790 199, 391	4 10
109, 647 5, 422 39, 771		71,372 258 271	25,000 25,000	105,000 4,300 45,000	2,495	24,000	18,635	1,000	1,241	1
92, 149 107, 456 66, 551 85, 996 27, 078 8, 031	17,865 19,875 40,863 17,150 7,132 6,714	478, 497 480, 518 799, 588 533, 161 161, 009 172, 320	75,000 50,000 25,000 50,000	75,000 20,000 7,000 5,000	3, 726 15, 089 3, 238 4, 546	40,000 19,400 75,000 50,000 25,000	339, 746 378, 396 568, 872 387, 948 100, 570 87, 114	1,000	1,344 990 10,123 201 660	1: 1: 1: 1:
40, 476 15, 010	· '	· ·	100,000 30,000	25,000	37,919	100,000			1	1
16, 977 98, 375 26, 390 15, 747 14, 132 31, 257 53, 522 36, 785 154, 117 58, 152	7, 987 15, 547 10, 765 10, 097 3, 581 23, 474 22, 328 6, 697 38, 278	216, 730, 293, 703 303, 631 187, 110 48, 252 450, 642 507, 425 96, 375 924, 084	50,000 25,000 50,000 25,000 25,000 60,000 31,500	7, 500 7, 000 25, 000 10, 500 15, 000 10, 000 66 65, 000	3, 295 1, 655 3, 447 6, 036 594 7, 374 7, 720	49, 500 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 10, 000 25, 000 60, 000 11, 500	97, 237 230, 748 162, 368 110, 437 12, 353 343, 794 365, 482 48, 428 537, 553 296, 460	1,000	9, 198 4, 301 12, 816 10, 137 305 9, 474 4, 223 4, 881 116, 001 117, 067	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2
116,054 64,246 57,091 35,217 17,561 35,389 301,446	14, 056 9, 410 8, 434 9, 835	245 264	25,000 50,000 25,000	5, 500 5, 000 72	8, 460 5, 794 3, 600 417	22, 700 12, 500 6, 250	649, 412 347, 973 185, 888 124, 999 67, 331 134, 040 721, 347		27, 051 8, 165 382 1, 784 121 521 9, 574	3
61, 682 74, 768 27, 151 469, 250	22, 943 9, 738	$\begin{array}{c} 627,527 \\ 761,695 \\ 273,942 \\ 3,202,768 \end{array}$	60,000 50,000	108,000 3,200	$3,976 \\ 817$	100,000 60,000 50,000 400,000	386, 366 529, 624 169, 926 1, 854, 423	1,000	6, 239 96 383, 339	35 35 46 4
625, 383	179, 079	3, 819, 374	500,000	· '	1 '	!			676, 175	1
61, 287 6, 561	27, 332 3, 343	494, 462 121, 493	50, 000 30, 000	25, 000 8, 000	6, 354 747	25, 000 30, 000	388, 108 48, 963		3,783	4

### WISCONSIN.

						~,		1		,	
	\$22,895	\$7,394	\$164,032	\$25,000	\$2,000	\$1,222	\$9,500	\$117,714		\$8,596	45
	76, 256	35,607	706, 182	• 50,000	30,000	5, 508	49, 200	563, 538	\$1,000	6, 937	46
Į	62, 035	18,786	458, 357		15,000	10, 703	12,000	368, 496		2,158	
1	429, 869	139,734	2,684,719	300,000	100,000	24, 458	149, 997	2,081,034	<b>.</b>	29, 230	48
1	136, 742	46,712	1,076,797	150,000	30,000	8,697	147,900	713, 405	1,000	25, 795	49
1	124, 505	38, 637	1,060,952	150,000	50,000	20, 973	148, 100	672,872		19,008	50
1	207, 950	62,623	1, 172, 818	100,000	40,000	18,564	71,360	872,874	59,751	10, 269	51
1	233,005	79,947	1,485,850	100,000	50,000	49, 332	100,000	1, 161, 419		25,099	52
ı	72, 214	28,053	599,590	50,000	10,000	3,439	50,000	480,863		5, 289	53
1	53, 154	22,471	334,053	35,000	7,000	3,861	24,500	263, 692	<b>.</b>		54
1	119,093	33, 160	737, 821	50,000	40,000	11,811	50,000	586,010			55
1	78, 651	38, 536	699,322	80,000	20,000	6, 554	80,000			<b></b>	56
1	55, 163	39,775	585, 516	50,000	10,000	45, 285	50,000	415, 735		14, 496	57
1	108, 632	43,870	828,001	75,000	25,000	16,556	25,000	673, 151		13, 294	58
Т	39, 923	20,019	445, 253	50,000	12,500	24, 365	12,010	346, 378			59
•	, ,										

### CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

### WISCONSIN—Continued.

		1		Resources.		
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2	Brillion, First Chilton, Chilton	A. F. Paustian Wm. J. Paulsen	Geo. E. Dawson M. A. Knauf	\$76, 670 290, 470	\$26, 250 50, 000	\$29, 921 52, 562 193, 700
3 4	Chippewa Falls, First Chippewa Falls, Lum- bermans.	L. C. Stanley A. B. McDowell	L. M. Newman S. B. Nimmons	331, 232 818, 015	100,000 76,000	193, 700 234, 075
5 6	Clintonville, First	Tom R. Wall F. A. Chadbourn	C. E. Gibson J. R. Goff	264, 024 350, 677	30,000 19,035	18, 115 46, 192
7 8	Crandon, First Cuba City, First	W. B. McArthur Wm. Thomas	Matt Hendricks	83, 563 114, 935	25,500 $13,072$	9,600 26,325
9	Dale, First	Gottfried Reinert	W. H. Spengler W. H. Michaelson	66,685	7, 223	10,548 248,960 87,622
10 11	Darlington, First Darlington, Citizens	P. A. Orton Geo. F. West	W. H. Michaelson John O. Brien	212, 065 234, 374	51,560 51,000	248, 960 87, 622
12		A. G. Wells	W. J. Duncan	193, 639	51,000	46,000
13	Dodgeville, First	Jno. M. Reese	Edw. A. Perkins	950 501	63,042	46,000 62,786
14 15	Eau Claire, Eau Claire	W. P. Bartlett	E. J. Lenmark Marshall Cousins	1, 233, 141	160,139 $214,000$	26, 558 85, 500
16	Edgerton, First	Geo. W. Doty	Roy F. Wright	1, 233, 141 1, 192, 636 98, 953 361, 450	15,600	14, 855 135, 231
17 18	Elkhorn, First	W. K. Coffin. W. P. Bartlett. Geo. W. Doty. C. P. Greene. N. C. Foster.	Roy F. Wright Fred W. Isham W. F. Hood	361, 450 100, 958	12,500 10,506	135, 231 765
19	De Fere, National. Dodgeville, First. Eau Claire, Eau Claire. Eau Claire, Union. Edgerton, First. Elkhorn, First. Fond du Lac, First. Fond du Lac, Commer.	James B. Perry	Ernest J. Perry	975, 280	10,506 $31,260$	229,040
20	cial.	H. R. Potter C. A. Galloway	M. T. Simmons	798, 665	131,088	325, 655
21 22	Fond du Lac, Fond du Lac. Fort Aţkinson, First	L. B. Caswell	G. A. Knapp L. B. Caswell, jr	1,092,408 259,037	137, 500 53, 200	162, 248 113, 600
23	Frederic, First	William J. Starr	Louis A. Copeland	74, 403	20,723	12,680
24 25	Grand Rapids, First Grand Rapids, Wood County.	Geo. W. Mead F. J. Wood	Earle Pease Guy O. Babcock	387, 456 684, 803	50,000 100,000	187, 898 98, 318
26 27	Grantsburg, First Green Bay, Citizens Green Bay, Kellogg	F. H. Wellcome H. S. Eldred	H. A. Anderson H. P. Klaus	89,596 1,338,888	6,800 206,000	4,876 $124,090$
28 29		Henry F. Hage- meister.	W. E. Kellogg Geo. A. Richardson	780,951	100,000	316, 327
29	Green Bay, McCartney National Bank of Fort Howard.	Wm. Larsen		, ,	205,362	261,396
30	Hartford, First Hayward, First	John G. Liver Edward Hines	Henry H. Esser Henry E. Rohlf	129,841 189,223	51, 685	178, 196
31 32	Hudson, First	Wm. H. Phipps	Joseph Yoerg	480,278	10,000 50,000	$12,536 \\ 152,927$
33	Janesville, First	John G. Rexford	W. O. Newhouse	654, 930 440, 934	75,000 76,000	152,927 274,213 76,000
34 35	Janesville, Rock County Kaukauna, First	C. S. Jackman Frank F. Becker Charles C. Brown	F. H. Jackman Wm. J. Tesch	267, 140	50,000	96, 674
36	Kenosha, First	Charles C. Brown	Wm. J. Tesch Wm. H. Purnell	1,535,801	50,000	524, 197
37 38	La Crosse, Batavian La Crosse, National	E. E. Bentley	E. M. Wing F. H. Hankerson	2,180,350 2,688,898	400,000 280,000	324,760 $660,010$
39	Ladysmith, Ladysmith.	Laurids Jorgenson.	W. E. Thompson	67.044	25,500	7, 980 11, 147
40 41	Lake Geneva, First Lake Geneva, Farmers	L. A. Nichols Andrew Kull	Josiah Barfield E. D. Richardson	348,836	50,000	$11,147 \\ 14,775$
42	Laneaster, First	P. T. Stevens A. E. Proudfit	L. H. Stevens	348, 836 173, 258 213, 395	30, 000 26, 223	43, 167
43	Madison, First	A. E. Proudfit	Wayne Ramsey	907, 373 330, 565	[140,050]	160,889
44 45	Madison, Commercial Manawa, First	A. F. Menges Thos. Daly	A. O. Pannack C. D. Dick	86,620	205, 237 $10, 425$	98, 236 16, 000
46	Manitowoc, National	Leander Choate	F. T. Zentner	377,601	116, 630	28,532
47 48	Marinette, First Marinette, Stephenson	Francis A. Brown J. A. Van Cleve	J. F. Wittig H. J. Brown	520, 920 835, 909	101,612 100,000	121,063 549,946
49	Marshfield, First	B. F. McMillan	H. G. Hambright	558, 393	65,000	36,000
50	Marshfield, American Medford, First	W. D. Connor L. W. Gibson	John Seubert L. A. Maier	291,005 147,032	51,625 $36,400$	150,793 6,900
$\frac{51}{52}$	Menasha, First	Chas. R. Smith	Geo. H. Utz	305,345	80,000	98, 144
53	Menomonie, First Merrill, National	J. H. Stout S. Heineman	Frank C. Jackson Geo. A. Foster	484, 644 328, 082	132, 928	72,359
54 55	Milwaukee, First	Fred Vogel, jr	Henry Kloes	12, 463, 347	112,000 1,580,000	1,507,354
56	Milwaukee, Germania	Geo. Brumder	Alfred G. Schultz	2,045,534	364,000	707,928
57 58	Milwaukee, Marine Milwaukee, Milwaukee of Wisconsin.	Washington Becker. Geo. W. Stroh- meyer.	A. H. Lindsay W. F. Filter	3,184,007 2,335,778	411,000 500,000	938, 749 241, 702
59	Milwaukee, National Exchange.	J. W. P. Lombard	Wm. M. Post	3,590,426	627,000	461,002
60	Milwaukee, Wisconsin Mineral Point, First	L. J. Petit	Herman F. Wolf	10, 163, 892	96, 503	3,040,359
61 62	Mondovi, First	Calvert Spensley S. G. Gilman	Frank E. Hanscom. R. Southworth	486, 173 195, 719	$\frac{20,393}{12,500}$	13.593
63	Monroe, First	Henry Ludlow J. A. Kimberly	John Strahm	607, 509	60,000	198, 500
64 65	Mondovi, First	J. A. Kimberly W. M. Gilbert	F. E. Ballister S. B. Morgan	739, 429 529, 580	12,500 60,000 75,000 75,000	62, 457 13, 593 198, 500 79, 535 133, 341
50	ufacturers.			520,000	.5,000	200,021

### WISCONSIN—Continued.

Resources.		Liabilities.								
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	States	and all	
\$8,723 59,529 191,735 402,052	\$9, 107 18, 077 48, 160 95, 417	470,638 $864,827$ $1,625,559$	100,000	\$4,500 10,000 20,000 100,000	\$467 10, 273 2, 223 14, 260	\$25,000 49,000 97,900 75,000	\$95,704 350,314 617,766 1,335,299	\$1,000	\$1,051 26,938	1 2 3 4
78, 031 97, 103 8, 887 29, 395 14, 971 117, 479 71, 184 57, 176 282, 152 249, 888 12, 718 74, 461 24, 828 145, 234	22, 840 30, 395 5, 004 13, 816 7, 321 33, 825 31, 286 85, 241 100, 382 6, 602 38, 852 11, 861 81, 834	132, 554 197, 543 106, 748 628, 147 521, 506 377, 805 472, 871 1, 787, 231 1, 842, 406 148, 728 622, 494	25,000	5,000 900 25,000 10,000 10,000 15,000	5,586 98 4,893 151 6,833 20,249 6,749 3,031 17,870 7,465 1,747 6,855	29, 200 18, 160 25, 000 12, 500 7, 000 49, 500 49, 197 150, 000 197, 500 12, 500 10, 000 31, 200	316, 509 419, 656 81, 957 150, 150 73, 697 489, 996 391, 257 200, 656 354, 642 1, 349, 511 1, 280, 852 104, 231 538, 139 109, 705 1, 230, 119 1, 208, 508	1,000 1,000 1,000 1,000	7,118 88,851 115,588	5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19
201,843	75, 078 88, 818	1,776,349	200,000	25,000 50,000	43, 821 56, 643	134,000	-1,276,900	1,000	57,800	, 21
112, 559 23, 405 75, 172 126, 785	23, 681 4, 815 32, 944 55, 744	562, 077 136, 026 733, 470 1, 065, 650	25,000 50,000	15,000 1,250 25,000 100,000	1,301 $15,152$	50,000	379, 818 88, 476 505, 571 760, 085		87,747	22 23 24 25
6,512 278,442 314,519	6,907 63,489 95,536	1			38,083	,	1,488,918 1,130,872	ļ	ļ	1
228,729	54, 787	1,409,132	200,000	100,000	8,752	198,900		· 		
683,218 979,637 622,259	19, 871 14, 010 42, 816 67, 217 36, 375 21, 129 226, 510 189, 215 216, 986 9, 466 9, 466 35, 335 24, 190 11, 705 79, 396 32, 508 31, 705 33, 918 38, 834 29, 740 45, 567 37, 918 38, 834 29, 740 45, 567 37, 918 38, 834 29, 740 45, 567 36, 918 38, 834 29, 740 45, 567 36, 918 38, 834 29, 740 45, 567 36, 918 38, 834 29, 740 45, 567 36, 918 38, 834 29, 740 45, 567 36, 918 38, 834 39, 740 45, 567 36, 918 38, 834 39, 740 45, 567 36, 918 37, 918 38, 834 39, 740 45, 567 36, 918 37, 918 38, 9	240, 707 838, 560 1, 314, 877 761, 752 483, 306 2, 840, 276 483, 306 4, 449, 817 122, 817 1543, 979 326, 996 319, 529 1, 630, 650 1, 564, 775 602, 719 865, 669 1, 807, 754 805, 509 837, 556 724, 882 21, 301, 870 4, 126, 053 6, 034, 331 3, 999, 579	125, 000 100, 000 50, 000 100, 000 200, 000 25, 000 50, 000 25, 000 100, 000 25, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 80, 000 65, 000 80, 000 60, 000 20, 000 00, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000 100, 000	20, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 50, 000 10, 000 30, 000 12, 000 12, 000 100, 000 20, 000 20, 000 20, 000 20, 000 20, 000 500, 000 500, 000 500, 000 500, 000 100, 000	31, 830 34, 703 34, 703 9, 1112 71, 035 23, 890 48, 710 658 48, 710 35, 847 4, 723 3, 890 7, 093 4, 926 44, 325 5, 478 4, 421 6, 648 1, 212 6, 272 300, 129 40, 018 55, 007 83, 081	49, 400 72, 455 50, 000 390, 000 25, 000 25, 000 20, 000 20, 000 100, 000 100, 000 50, 000 78, 900 60, 000 1, 530, 000 404, 000 405, 000	635, 374 955, 000 575, 549 349, 662 2, 542, 353 2, 111, 573 2, 970, 685 70, 123 408, 847 228, 390 227, 529 1, 228, 706 618, 281 1, 460, 533 372, 190 618, 281 1, 460, 533 556, 328 495, 317 149, 299 393, 297 687, 588 480, 012 12, 224, 499 3, 100, 879 3, 100, 879 3, 489, 378 2, 236, 041	1,000 1,000 1,000	324, 158 1, 083, 906 679, 457	56 57 58
1, 263, 448	504, 942 1, 674, 963	1			32,880 246,221	467,000 1.651 200	3, 413, 625 12, 977, 970	235, 193 125, 993	1,298,120 4,521,510	
50, 886 64, 076 118, 857 101, 546 109, 608	1,674,963 41,791 20,176 40,166 58,211 41,459	a 306.064	2,000,000 100,000 25,000 100,000 75,000	100,000	11, 723 9, 895 4, 458 7, 303 9, 004	25,000 12,500 60,000 75,000 74,100	12, 977, 970 505, 977 247, 995 633, 877 828, 143 685, 259	120,000	5,000 5,674 126,698 13,276 5,625	61

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES

### WISCONSIN—Continued.

_				F	Resources.	
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10	New London, First. Oconomowoc, First. Oconto, Citizens. Oconto, Oconto. Oshkosh, City. Oshkosh, Commercial. Oshkosh, Old. Peshtigo, Peshtigo. Phillips, First. Platteville, First.	M. D. Keith. G. Meissner. W. P. Wagner. Geo. Beyer. Geo. Bauman Leander Choate E. P. Sawyer. F. E. McGraw P. E. Reedal E. Riege E. A. Gowran	S. T. Ritchie Chas. D. Probert Chas. A. Best. Wm. K. Smith A. T. Hennig. E. R. Williams Louis Schriber. A. G. Fowler. G. B. Reedal Clinton De Witt Wm. M. Edwards.	\$382, 780 352, 524 358, 227 211, 276 505, 097 1, 023, 464 1, 978, 799 105, 381 86, 803 163, 628 284, 497	\$20,000 39,131 52,882 15,000 213,100 200,000 10,250 25,850 39,500 50,000	\$2,796 196,947 50,366 90,431 104,081 204,000 280,200 29,794 10,808 191,420 417,100
12 13	Port Washington, First. Princeton, First	John E. Uselding G. J. Krueger	Hugo Kiel Henry Schultheis	57,612 189,307	50, 640 15, 245	1,845 29,435
14 15 16 17 18	Racine, First Racine, Manufacturers Rhinelander, First Rib Lake, First Rice Lake, First	F. L. Mitchell E. J. Hueffner Chas. Chafee D. McLennan O. H. Ingrain	G. N. Fratt Warren J. Davis W. E. Ashton E. C. Getchel E. L. Everts	895, 875 1, 237, 853 214, 466 60, 949 248, 820	101,000 150,000 25,000 15,524 12,500	777, 103 750, 430 17, 952 12, 331 22, 863
19 20 21	Richland Center First Rio, First Ripon, First	H. M. Bock W. E. Moore Geo. L. Field	C. R. Thomson Andrew Amondson. F. Spratt	242, 982 59, 986 385, 105	30,800 6,578 101,000	$128,650 \\ 22,305 \\ 339,417$
22 23 24 25	Ripon, German River Falls, First Seymour, First Shawano, First	Chas. Cowan	Jas. L. Stone W. G. Spence Chas. Freund F. W. Humphrey	414, 250 120, 956 145, 105 289, 183	85, 000 6, 600 30, 950 25, 490	226, 052 5, 092 13, 900 38, 134
26 27	Shawano, German- American. Sheboygan Falls,	G. H. Klosterman Henry Hillemann	F. J. Martin C. H. Hillemann	208, 744 69, 483	25,000 20,800	12, 263 10, 000
28 29	Dairymens. Shullsburg, First Stevens Point, First	J. L. Cavanaugh A. R. Week E. J. Pfiffner	J. M. Lehr J. W. Dunegan	237, 985 328, 331	12,500 51,000	19,430 277,884
30 31 32 33	Stevens Point, Citizens. Stoughton, First Stoughton, Citizens	Leander Choate F. B. Hyland	R. B. Johnson N. A. Nyhagen R. D. McCook	396, 061 335, 935 241, 564	97,800 51,687 51,450	116, 059 50, 461 29, 500
34 35 36	Superior, First Superior, United States. Tigerton, First Viroqua, First	Wm. B. Banks T. L. Beiseker H. R. Swanke H. P. Proctor	Pear Benson A. J. Wentzel Chas. J. Wojahn H. E. Packard	663,316 351,743 88,990 200,137	76,000 25,937 25,200 51,875	645, 963 14, 303 7, 632 54, 205
37 38 39	Watertown, Merchants. Watertown, Wisconsin. Waukesha, National	W. D. Sproesser Wm. F. Voss W. P. Sawyer	Chas. E. Frey H. Mulberger R. P. Breese	321, 867 166, 352 489, 050	102,350 40,800 58,635	328, 577 176, 212 109, 172
40 41	Exchange. Waukesha, Waukesha Waupaca, First	A. J. Frame Chas. Churchill	E. R. Estberg M. F. Skinner	485, 262 255, 851	150,000 12,500	1,439,362 102,217
42 43 44	Waupaca, Old Waupun, National Wausau, First	H. E. Miles. C. A. Shaler. D. L. Plumer	Wm. Dressen B. W. Davis A. H. Grout	241, 984 153, 423 1, 175, 894	12,500 51,700 201,500	123, 315 366, 848 114, 900
45 46	Wausau, National Ger- man-American. Wautoma, First	B. Heinemann Chas. T. Taylor	H. G. Flieth R. C. Stuart	1, 334, 306 74, 269	214, 200 11, 616	94, 800 6, 500
47 48	Wauwatosa, First West Allis, First	Emerson D. Hoyt S. McCord	Michael B. Wells D. E. French	127,372 87,413	26, 200 26, 000	65, 918 104, 510
49 50	Weyauwega, First Whitewater, First	E. L. Kasanke C. Morris Blackman	E. M. Proctor E. F. Thayer	91, 358 183, 100	6, 550 100, 000	52, 443 214, 378

### WYOMING.

51	Buffalo, First			\$330,060	\$127,333	<b>\$</b> 9,033
52	Casper, Casper	A. J. Cunningham	M. C. Clarkson	479, 584	50,000	10, 113
53	Casper, Stockmen's	C. H. Townsend	J. T. Scott	203,742	51,500	6, 216
54	Cheyenne, First	T. A. Cosgriff	A. D. Johnston	1,558,715	200,000	137, 290
55	Cheyenne, Citizens	J. L. Thomas	E. W. Stone	320,614	77,773	30, 893
56	Chevenne, Stockgrowers	John Clay	W. L. Whipple	1,424,466	200,000	103, 486
57	Cody, First	H. P. Arnold	H. R. Weston	131, 479	27, 193	10, 548
58	Cody, Shoshone	E. Amoretti	C. E. Parker	105, 353		19,050
59	Douglas, First	J. DeF. Richards	H. R. Paul			24,753
60	Douglas, Douglas,				25,700	2,800
61	Evanston, First					33,316
62	Evanston, Evanston					19,661
63	Kemmerer, First					99, 769
	Lander, First				83, 200	37, 907

### WISCONSIN—Continued.

Resources.			Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.		States deposits.	and all other liabilities.	
\$94, 441 83, 720 74, 917 61, 329 160, 539 195, 456 498, 450 20, 395 120, 172 82, 179 20, 060 31, 970 267, 741 337, 583 87, 421 10, 325 22, 022 61, 521 24, 296 78, 403 109, 239 26, 527,	24,000 22,665 45,847 63,770 144,720 10,401 7,216 27,610 51,777 7,618 15,481 127,722 159,685 20,436 4,204 19,242 29,897 4,666 43,155	400, 701 1, 028, 665 1, 686, 690 3, 002, 169 182, 231 151, 072 542, 330 885, 553 137, 775 281, 438 2, 169, 441 2, 635, 551 103, 333 325, 447 493, 850 117, 831 947, 080 870, 676 167, 743	200, 000 25, 000 25, 000 50, 000 75, 000 25, 000 25, 000 300, 000 50, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000 25, 000	12,000 40,000 50,000 100,000 5,000 25,000 25,000 150,000 150,000 150,000 12,500 20,000 25,000	5,251 24,995 67,259 587 590 21,160 3,130 1,439 64,219 84,558 10,699 1,650 2,455 1,933	\$20,000 37,500 50,000 15,000 200,000 200,000 10,000 10,000 50,000 50,000 15,000 98,350 150,000 12,500 30,000 6,250 100,000 84,000 84,000	\$419, 200 607, 409 423, 581 1312, 871 493, 581 1, 159, 576 2, 237, 452 141, 644 100, 832 404, 822 639, 590 37, 775 234, 999 1, 637, 828 1, 910, 491 248, 497 641, 183 241, 992 421, 917 86, 581 698, 184 650, 810 132, 632 203, 635 97, 382			
39, 610 35, 529 40, 855	16, 945 12, 430	208, 226 405, 281 299, 292	50,000 50,000 25,000	2,000 12,000 15,000	7,470	25,000 25,000 25,000	174,318 271,332 203,035		33,655 23,788 421	2 2 2
35, 045 31, 276, 86, 313, 29, 164 313, 129, 82, 214 22, 169, 22, 569 79, 817, 122, 259, 105, 673	33,818 43,772 28,416 18,717 16,072 90,941 16,354	335, 012 787, 300 688, 501 482, 312 367, 750 1,789, 349 490, 551 151, 365 346, 854 875, 514 538, 675 806, 037	50,000 50,000 100,000 50,000 50,000 200,000 100,000 25,000 50,000 120,000 50,000	20, 000 35, 000 18, 000 10, 000 5, 000 50, 000	6,623 5,726 18,804 3,577 50,748	12, 500 50, 000 95, 000 50, 000 75, 000 25, 000 25, 000 100, 000 40, 000 55, 500	250, 075 640, 785 442, 131 353, 229 259, 173 1, 381, 315 339, 709 95, 325 243, 901 581, 021 404, 344 602, 234	1,000	3,892 27,644 279 31,286 16,422	22 22 23 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 3
214, 363 53, 867 37, 967 53, 826 141, 023 347, 074	139, 605 26, 287 20, 056 34, 736 84, 860 93, 128	2, 428, 594 450, 722 435, 822 660, 533 1, 718, 177 2, 083, 508	150,000 50,000 50,000 50,000 200,000 200,000	10,000 15,000 17,500 100,000	43,624 6,026 10,997 479 15,349 26,318	150,000 12,500 12,500 50,000 200,000 197,900	1, 972, 133 372, 196 346, 650 542, 554 1, 199, 879 1, 461, 971	1,000	12,836 675 2,949 96,319	4: 4: 4: 4: 4: 4:
20, 828 28, 066 31, 572 25, 357 72, 883	4, 480 11, 557 12, 645 9, 909 37, 669	117, 693 259, 113 262, 140 185, 619 608, 030	25,000 25,000 25,000 25,000	700 1,600 1,500 1,000	91 1,319 1,057 312	11.250	76, 426 205, 284 209, 583 153, 057 269, 799		4, 226 910 76, 459	444

### WYOMING.

_										
1	i			!		ĺ			1	1 .
1 :	<b>\$</b> 107, 410	\$25,424	\$599, 260	\$100,000	\$50,000	\$7,663	\$99,995	\$289,476	\$24, 269	\$27,857 51
1	133,671	31,826	705, 194	50,000	25,000	54,017	50,000	525, 347		830 52
1	133, 836	19, 186	414, 480	50,000	35,000	11,743	49, 100	267,850	<i></i>	787 53
	409,089	147,300	2,452,394	100,000	100,000	32, 115	100,000	1,633,373	84, 115	
1	179,043	29, 172	637,495	100,000	10,000	2,852	75,000	402, 565		47,078 55
1	279, 403	141,312	2,148,667	100,000	100,000	11.254	100,000	1,446,730	98, 498	292, 185 56
1	42, 311	10, 509	222,040	25,000	15,000	3, 157 3, 365 44, 938	25,000		1,000	
1	119, 360	16,990	297, 076	25,000	7,500	3,365	25,000	223,679	1,000	
1	189,768	32,493	723,967	75,000	25,000	44,938	71,800	498, 390		8,839 59
1	60,419	7,885	219,006	50,000	1,500	1,767	25,000	139,693	. <b></b> [	1,046 60
	146, 736	36, 969	640, 157	50,000	16,000	3,468	50,000	496,212	24, 476	61
1	48, 381	15,201	359,716	50,000	8,000	401	50,000	251,041	<b>.</b>	274 62
i	120, 412	33, 742	571,532	25,000	50,000	28, 550	25,000	442,635		347 63
J	184, 963	33, 126	526, 747	50,000	10,000	28,397	50,000	333, 960	24,556	29, 834 64

# CONDENSED REPORTS OF THE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES WYOMING—Continued.

				Resources.				
	Location and name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, dis- counts, and overdrafts.	United States bonds.	Other bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.		
1	Laramie, First	Edward Ivinson	A. C. Jones	\$717,697	\$80,800	\$56,473		
2	Laramie, Albany Coun-	Robert H. Horner.						
3	ty, of Laramie City. Meeteetse, First	Angus J. McDonald.	Adam Hogg	140,865	6, 250	7,648		
4	Newcastle, First	T. A. Cosgriff	Walter Schoonma-	167, 767				
	-		ker.					
5	Rawlins, First	T. A. Cosgriff	George A. Bible	355, 979				
6	Rawlins, Rawlins		J. A. Rendle					
7 8	Rock Springs, First		J. P. Boyer					
8	Rock Springs, Rock Springs.	John W. Hay	H. Van Deusen	586, 428	106,000	15,642		
9	Saratoga, First	I. C. Miller	Lon A. Tuttle	55, 312	7, 175	3,352		
10	Sheridan, First		C. S. Robinson					
11	Sheridan, Sheridan	J. E. Cosgriff	C. L. Hoag	213, 198	52, 572	3, 150		
12	Shoshoni, First	A. J. Cunningham	H. J. Shaad	95,786				
13	Thermopolis, First		Ira E. Jones					
14	Torrington, First		J. T. McDonald					
15	Worland, First	Ira E. Jones	H. B. Gates	65, 921	10,400	5,941		
_			<u> </u>	<u> </u>				

## WYOMING—Continued.

Resources.			Liabilities.							
Due from banks, ex- change, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Circula- tion.	Individ- ual deposits.	United States deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabilities.	
\$409,552 137,063	\$55,159 33,424						\$1,006,196 404,395		\$13,827 9,039	
60,002 80,661	8,811 10,566					6,250 25,000	161, 996 220, 752		$\frac{22}{1,368}$	
55, 838 87, 598 184, 492 184, 738	26,912 73,800	651, 297 1, 208, 111	75,000 60,000	75,000 150,000	7, 165 4, 450	50,000 59,100	409, 057 901, 766		35, 075 31, 795	6
12, 915 140, 225 111, 532 12, 147 61, 157	22, 875 10, 656 6, 923	391, 180 391, 108 185, 700	50,000 50,000 25,000	20,000 4,000 2,880	5, 629 935	12,500 49,100 25,000	294, 361 202, 544 96, 413	1,000	35, 342	$^{11}_{12}$
11, 466 14, 267	3,292	92, 835	25,000		2,096	6,500	57, 450		1,789	14

No. 75.--Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY,

#### RESOURCES.

			Le	1 oans and discoun	ts.
	States and reserve cities.	Num-	(a)	(b)	(c)
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	ber of banks.	On demand, unsecured by collateral.	On demand, secured by collateral.	On time, with two or more names, unse- cured by collateral.
1 2 3	New Hampshire Rhode Island Connecticut	a 9 3 7	\$139, 478. 64 76, 629. 96 354, 965. 57	\$338, 755. 14 113, 035. 61 2, 077, 065. 31	\$1, 189, 840, 88 1, 157, 150, 08 2, 146, 935, 05
	Total New England States b	19	571,074.17	2,528,856.06	4, 493, 926. 01
4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14	New York New York City Albany Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania Philadelphia Pittsburg Delaware Maryland Baltimore.	199 44 2 11 21 127 4 24 4 36 4	7, 648, 458. 52 2, 243, 141. 40 363, 479. 09 507, 630. 71 595, 640. 19 5, 301, 626. 04 304, 514. 11 1, 788, 698. 75 46, 000. 00 407, 667. 57 232, 302. 54	88, 865, 351. 50 70, 287, 469. 36 900, 415. 95 5, 417, 258. 75 1, 722, 238. 73 21, 506, 884. 52 97, 103. 71 16, 411, 050. 87 110, 032. 00 1, 217, 396. 65 1, 032, 578. 57	105, 967, 122, 46 71, 793, 623, 98 242, 103, 58 8, 754, 300, 29 4, 772, 208, 72 27, 793, 912, 04 753, 486, 52 7, 008, 284, 20 612, 373, 95 4, 024, 138, 94 1, 149, 271, 30
	Total Eastern States	387	13, 999, 392. 32	113, 421, 903. 40	143, 169, 756. 11
15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33	Virginia West Virginia. North Carolina. South Carolina. Georgia. Savannah. Florida. Alabama. Mississtppi. Louisiana New Orleans Texas. Dallas Fort Worth Houston Arkansas Kentucky. Louisville Tennessee.	207 142 274 274 202 2437 10 4 94 6 175 302 f 178 11 390 1 200 405 7 g 306	626, 885, 93 574, 411, 64 1, 000, 296, 93 473, 846, 94 3, 019, 862, 25 1, 092, 951, 36 557, 062, 16 688, 199, 951, 36 1, 133, 101, 98 2, 128, 563, 70 1, 090, 745, 73 804, 281, 38 60, 000, 00 185, 935, 80 4, 756, 85 23, 663, 55 2, 346, 384, 41 801, 794, 64 486, 662, 72	2, 612, 498. 67 1, 202, 772. 26 820, 318. 01 659, 884. 59 4, 557, 448. 66 2, 601, 705. 61 312, 380. 91 988, 059. 25 9, 066, 279. 97 7, 313, 617. 55 541, 061. 23 90, 000. 00 12, 300. 00 8, 790. 00 790, 993. 04 2, 297, 646. 51 854, 048. 98 626, 559. 32	16, 796, 985. 03 15, 581, 491. 76 9, 588, 600. 96 9, 235, 840. 14 12, 312, 504. 63 2, 137, 903. 67 3, 189, 208. 51 2, 363, 574. 58 5, 302, 642. 01 8, 940, 106. 84 40, 000. 00 15, 621. 88 95, 267. 904. 611. 15 20, 080, 766. 44 2, 409, 851. 51 4, 784, 330. 90
Ì	Total Southern States	3,312	14,063,223.09	26, 302, 552. 69	116, 038, 037. 60
34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50	Ohio Cincinnati Cleveland Columbus Indiana Indianapolis Illinois Chicago Michigan Detroit Wisconsin Milwaukee Minnesota Minneapolis St. Paul Lowa Des Moines	412 18 17 9 257 5 389 30 335 8 455 7 623 10 4 4 282 5	8, 313, 506. 64 1, 485, 746. 37 649, 971. 80 189, 757. 86 1, 082, 112. 97 11, 764, 957. 77 1, 659, 781. 37 4, 870, 534. 64 399, 073. 68 6, 567, 451. 51 474, 605. 72 4, 636, 875. 06 228, 537. 26 105, 521. 25 3, 045, 250. 62 15, 561. 97	16, 812, 738, 03 5, 016, 574, 89 4, 915, 531, 94 683, 653, 71 1, 166, 135, 23 19, 400, 00 6, 017, 705, 07 2, 491, 213, 38 5, 988, 044, 14 1, 310, 903, 41 3, 251, 526, 46 307, 288, 09 2, 374, 208, 80 230, 151, 72 80, 741, 96 1, 109, 946, 14 167, 382, 00	26, 625, 714, 78 1, 570, 831, 55 3, 618, 938, 24 864, 453, 19 20, 311, 220, 39 1010, 782, 44 30, 948, 281, 54 9, 717, 211, 51 34, 968, 592, 33 12, 407, 546, 82 21, 916, 213, 11 2, 578, 109, 91 14, 624, 077, 17 2, 414, 382, 30 215, 232, 84 11, 620, 084, 07 338, 907, 78

a Includes 6 banks having savings departments.

b Chapter 437 of the act of 1908 authorized the bank commissioner of Massachusetts to inspect the books of steamship agents who sell drafts and receive deposits; on October 31, 1908, the number of these bankers in Massachusetts making reports to the bank commissioner was 169; deposits held, \$337,589.81.

c Includes reports of 48 banks with aggregate resources of \$11,346,696.97, which failed to comply with request for a special report, obtained through the courtesy of the state bank examiner of Georgia; includes 4 loan and trust companies and 6 bank and trust companies.

tary Commission from the State Banks, Showing their Condition at the the 28th day of April, 1909.

## RESOURCES.

Lo	oans and discou	nts—Continued.		9 Overd		
d)	(e)	(J)	(g)	(a)	(b)	
e, single- paper, ired by teral.	On time, secured by collateral.	Secured by real estate mortgages or other liens on realty.	Loans and discounts not classified.	Secured.	Unsecured.	
5, 018. 75 2, 974. 08 2, 539. 91	\$846, 291. 37 149, 471. 38 1, 501, 035. 49	\$704, 851. 70 53, 994. 12 46, 406. 40		\$366. 93 3, 525. 88	\$8, 075. 86 484. 73 11, 156. 88	1 2 3
0, 532. 74	2, 496, 798. 24	805, 252. 22		3, 892. 81	19, 717. 47	
9, 173, 44 6, 878, 13 0, 172, 10 2, 480, 39 9, 534, 16 2, 651, 11 1, 026, 60 2, 848, 19 1, 415, 00 6, 518, 93 3, 932, 25	54, 118, 891, 92 45, 777, 110, 47 15, 001, 46 1, 279, 052, 13 1, 128, 297, 40 14, 451, 007, 84 444, 943, 71 5, 465, 618, 25 168, 225, 00 805, 501, 38 341, 464, 14	14, 821, 022, 64 7, 201, 750, 66 5, 925, 00 3, 854, 176, 77 220, 200, 43 9, 801, 208, 60 7, 730, 00 4, 420, 854, 00 95, 175, 00 1, 002, 623, 72 286, 019, 26	\$160, 597. 37 	1, 964. 25 31, 875. 74 979. 09 3, 021. 74 263. 75	107, 792, 00 46, 545, 31 3, 199, 80 1, 195, 21 3, 466, 47 29, 935, 04 3, 835, 25 48, 94 5, 311, 61 1, 658, 19	5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13
9, 292. 64	70, 671, 923. 54	25, 940, 230. 39	267, 548. 29	66, 073. 09	146, 554. 06	
5, 444. 59 0, 148. 50 0, 646. 51 0, 905. 24 0, 504. 57 9, 925. 30	6, 618, 790, 19 5, 321, 745, 74 4, 590, 838, 69 8, 957, 776, 20 10, 463, 654, 43 1, 105, 544, 71 1, 226, 891, 12 5, 412, 753, 46 6, 512, 529, 33 10, 668, 134, 19 6, 692, 147, 12 5, 035, 720, 64 90, 000, 00 8, 780, 92 2, 188, 882, 78 8, 925, 00 8, 780, 92 2, 188, 882, 78 5, 514, 686, 03 2, 276, 086, 15 1, 303, 567, 41	6, 146, 490. 51 2, 508, 840. 95 2, 894, 417. 35 5, 587, 329. 51 2, 544, 311. 829. 51 2, 297, 389. 81 2, 297, 389. 81 2, 297, 389. 81 12, 981, 137. 03 7, 821, 951. 93 2, 409, 002. 74 3, 014, 672. 08 197, 724. 56 72, 998. 81 69, 946. 47 1, 615, 034. 71 6, 083, 172. 01 86, 536. 71 699, 302. 34	699, 976, 67 7, 949, 481, 94 3, 500, 405, 32 798, 571, 54 24, 404, 653, 48 5, 372, 192, 16 900, 464, 05 12, 258, 665, 27 7, 036, 731, 26 310, 314, 15 1, 566, 649, 13 10, 630, 874, 11 2, 055, 838, 95 19, 099, 734, 07	37, 453, 35 57, 949, 33 151, 682, 64 225, 059, 32 745, 799, 36 12, 035, 30 50, 583, 13 540, 334, 74 2, 755, 065, 81 1, 319, 980, 37 897, 668, 234 469, 842, 34 598, 93 22, 411, 50 867, 236, 93 364, 335, 39 16, 036, 62, 57	72, 063, 75 124, 770, 71 155, 807, 97 220, 825, 70 592, 454, 58 14, 871, 60 64, 626, 27 430, 945, 69 664, 488, 27 324, 829, 39 66, 842, 31 457, 632, 24 3, 154, 81 4, 203, 21 226, 664, 28 550, 917, 24 16, 341, 53 430, 467, 09	15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33
4, 258. 46	74, 815, 052. 21	56, 732, 585. 59	91, 212, 359. 94	7, 951, 925. 25	4, 325, 493. 18	
0,842.06	13, 353, 150. 07 2, 235, 737, 49 1, 704, 921. 02 456, 967. 13 3, 781, 968. 13 3, 781, 968. 13 139, 177. 47 12, 689, 724. 09 6, 325, 572. 17 15, 481, 943. 50 5, 614, 366. 57 11, 354, 511. 07 4, 338, 693. 28 9, 551, 228. 08 1, 128, 500. 86 10, 322. 00 126, 374. 00	36, 589, 385, 14 2, 571, 842, 47 11, 889, 768, 53 295, 423, 90 10, 840, 135, 36 147, 441, 33 30, 269, 802, 29 5, 193, 389, 76 18, 496, 600, 60 377, 331, 31 20, 807, 247, 74 895, 199, 45 18, 532, 217, 70 454, 797, 35, 360, 00 14, 556, 466, 31 876, 825, 00 180, 716, 50	1, 042, 579. 32 183, 946. 27 894, 514. 55 264, 693. 13 3, 962, 586. 97 4, 076, 334. 41 1, 535, 406. 92 2, 370, 993. 62 20, 074, 919. 12 1, 906, 548. 65 1, 106, 368. 71	219, 427, 48 2, 038, 17 12, 086, 23 6, 038, 87 46, 685, 25 65, 00 129, 498, 72 2, 687, 10 33, 138, 66 101, 286, 56 33, 138, 77 62, 886, 61 329, 77 158, 58 324, 762, 56 21, 509, 29 729, 08	432, 401. 13 12, 082. 00 12, 223. 35 12, 149. 31 207, 377. 44 128. 08 736, 883. 58 23, 839. 71 247, 580. 28 6, 466. 06 533, 083. 67 61, 589. 18 354, 504. 01 4, 436. 62 16, 230. 79 621, 188. 14 5, 388. 70 247. 05	35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50

d Includes 2 bank and trust/companies and 1 guaranty trust and savings bank.
e Includes reports of 44 banks, dated February 15, 1909, furnished by the state treasurer to complete returns from Alabama; includes 3 loan and trust companies and 18 bank and trust companies.
f Includes 5 bank and trust companies.
g Filteen reports dated June 30; includes 56 bank and trust companies.
f Fifteen reports dated May 18, 1909.

No. 75.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-Close of Business on Wednesday, the

			L	1 OANS AND DISCOU	INTS.
ļ	States and reserve cities.	Num-	(a)	(b)	(c)
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	ber of banks.	On demand, unsecured by collateral.	On demand, secured by collateral.	On time, with two or more names, unse- cured by collateral.
52 53 54 55	Missouri. Kansas City. St. Joseph. St. Louis.	4 964 8 9 17	\$10, 110, 736, 16 135, 322, 95 153, 016, 96 2, 097, 437, 70	\$13, 373, 496, 35 141, 355, 14 98, 780, 77 8, 696, 008, 03	\$42, 283, 882. 67 908, 470. 39 1, 137, 811. 92 6, 517, 396. 60
Ì	Total Middle Western States	3,717	50, 421, 425. 37	50, 093, 795. 38	203, 288, 066. 06
56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69 70 71 72	North Dakota. South Dakota. Nebraska Lincoln Omaha. Kansas Kansas City Topeka Wichita Montana Wyoming Colorado Denver Pueblo. New Mexico Oklahoma	432 407 625 2 757 7 5 5 50 39 82 4 4 3 626 608	843, 076. 44 930, 321. 34 3, 023, 004. 13 13, 951. 26 29, 950. 00 3, 184, 653. 20 17, 010. 60 22, 811. 70 60, 161. 79 736, 928, 80 57, 740. 35 298, 722. 45 62, 253. 92 9, 653. 50 143, 948. 28 828, 993. 44	683, 526, 51 468, 632, 59 1, 313, 474, 33 25, 339, 19 3, 962, 50 1, 252, 388, 35 21, 597, 50 102, 734, 00 33, 455, 26 264, 183, 52 106, 375, 00 183, 140, 97 7, 000, 00 297, 486, 44 494, 896, 56	2, 873, 159. 21 4, 031, 257. 57 14, 233, 524. 59 26, 759. 11 225, 916. 36 18, 751, 688. 24 183, 486. 92 2, 255, 388. 31 1, 483, 433. 40 41, 310. 84 1, 304, 607. 01 86, 652. 60 51, 308. 64 880, 654. 36 880, 654. 36
72 73	Muskogee Oklahoma City Total Western States.	$\frac{5}{7}$ $3,026$	21,552.10 47,701.50 10,047,388.38	40,000.00 55,515.97 5,064,104.29	224, 467. 06 279, 784. 03 50, 401, 952. 86
74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83 84 85 86 87 88	Washington. Seattle. Spokane. Tacoma Oregon. Portland California. Los Angeles. San Francisco. Idaho. Utah. Salt Lake City Nevada. Arizona. Alaska.	185 15 5 3 105 11 320 12 19 99 55 5 24 4 32 €11	7,037,985.89 7,037,985.89 2,889,444.50 308.169.28 906.245.87 8,295,958.58 4,971,144.36 27,902,435.69 707,021.72 11,366,007.77 823,527.93 614,047.0 375,241.32 862,104.71 189,406.95 86,660.00	4,526,910.03 2,107,040.72 40,570.14 989,922.77 2,361,931.16 1,832,340.7 288,237.24 9,480,003.87 667,651.11 1,304,817.8 809,645.57 2,230,893.62 579,559.82 41,600.00	6, 915, 382, 15 2, 966, 532, 91 80, 443, 43 360, 074, 83 2, 122, 789, 04 456, 544, 32 137, 820, 01 1, 626, 519, 50 2, 000, 389, 72 2, 693, 104, 93 1, 196, 125, 22 151, 171, 55
	Total Pacific States	831	45,812,126.81	29, 373, 194, 94	24,613,882.66
	Total United States	11,292	134, 914, 630. 14	226, 784, 406. 76	542,005,621.30
89 90 <b>91</b>	Hawaii Porto Rico. Philippines.	f 10 g 8 h 9	23, 944. 70 4, 300. 00	131, 117. 16 232, 146. 34 635, 714. 24	330,749.12 2,037,988.85 143,076.41
	Total island possessions	27	28, 244. 70	998, 977. 74	2,511,814.38
	Total United States and island possessions (including reserve cities).	11,319	134,942,874.84	227,783,384.50	544,517,435.68
	Total reserve cities	381	38,098,072.04	145,043,811.76	148, 339, 769. 77

a Secretary of state of Missouri classifies banks reporting to his office as state, private banks, and trust companies; savings banks are not permitted to transact a banking business of deposit and discount. (See Art. XIII, 9 R. S. Mo., 1899.) Above statement includes 56 savings banks, so called.

b Includes 2 trust companies, with aggregate capital of \$222,602, and 4 savings banks (so called) officially designated as state banks.
c Includes 3 bank and trust companies.

tary Commission from the State Banks, Showing their Condition at the 28th day of April, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

L	OANS AND DISCOU	l) nrs—continued		2 Overd	RAFTS.	
(d)	(e)	(1)	(g)	(a)	(b)	
On time, single- name paper, unsecured by collateral.	On time, secured by collateral.	Secured by real estate mortgages or other liens on realty.	Loans and discounts not classified.	Secured.	Unsecured.	
\$18, 210, 125, 85 494, 582, 65 917, 621, 12 1, 245, 215, 96	\$19, 705, 718. 79 855, 788. 18 1, 452, 833. 85 6, 715, 324. 87	\$25, 274, 699. 28 777, 412. 87 123, 393. 91 3, 988, 466. 76	\$15, 612, 469. 28 95, 322. 84 11, 083, 607. 06	\$275, 770. 50 3, 270. 21 27, 596. 62 12, 864. 59	\$912, 992. 57 1, 857. 05 31, 250. 16 25, 719. 21	52 53 54 55
107, 747, 640. 17	89, 476, 271. 17	175, 366, 553. 88	48, 299, 090. 40	1, 197, 976. 84	4, 046, 010. 82	
3,723,387.73 5,601,664.10 16,693,901.77 44,369.00 398,399.31 13,803,283.71	13, 232, 414. 06 10, 375, 721. 90 12, 085, 111. 95 55, 962. 73 275, 641. 43 15, 709, 164. 57	3,217,013.63 4,934,516.13 8,671,919.50 8,219.00 105,802.00 10,899,077.62 385,331.21	587, 338. 34 1, 738, 406. 46 1, 198, 779. 70 2, 807, 459. 35	48,019.67 133,124.33 97,267.38 441.66 72.94 116,737.99 565.44	194, 030. 80 261, 097. 06 459, 083. 54 152. 41 424. 73 593, 630. 47	56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65
398, 399, 31 13, 803, 283, 71 57, 270, 06 239, 227, 10 127, 480, 23 1, 804, 931, 58 327, 181, 66 1, 017, 331, 76 24, 724, 53	275, 641, 43 15, 709, 164, 57 268, 952, 62 263, 226, 97 157, 006, 26 1, 469, 729, 67 1, 151, 599, 98 1, 788, 988, 55 482, 149, 42 100, 369, 75	335, 462, 43 229, 805, 24 1,717, 283, 05 540, 797, 26 880, 667, 76 42, 833, 38	531, 918. 35 343, 326. 46 506, 957. 20	3,780.60 4,483.06 133,741.80 35,742.58 39,434.39 1,414.49	3,762.90 2,120.95 5,569.46 291,261.00 26,290.19 54,561.42 1,325.90	63 64 65 66 67 68
78, 988. 18 395, 745. 17 4, 099, 494. 80 46, 017. 84 353, 889. 97	451, 248. 42 14, 684, 408. 52 309, 742. 55 124, 640. 54	106, 299. 09 465, 782. 68 2, 206, 692. 67 76, 663. 70 167, 648. 02	1,034,484.74	112, 983, 03 182, 041, 37 222, 07 5, 015, 14	3, 203. 60 41, 182. 38 432, 174. 21 4, 899. 91 3, 749. 36	66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73
47, 466, 922. 28 2, 553, 363. 60	70,948,387.62 3,789,000.94	33,533,750.30	8,216,752.25 7,131,779.27	899, 092. 54 51, 611. 03	2,353,311.07 289,424.29	74
374, 826, 18 38, 914, 88 177, 073, 05 1, 678, 495, 90 536, 103, 83 6, 408, 509, 83 100, 320, 01 3, 570, 592, 99 11, 132, 348, 72 1, 200, 337, 22 333, 784, 61	1, 313, 095, 68 44, 958, 22 146, 373, 84 1, 432, 439, 53 752, 145, 58 6, 544, 632, 65 504, 234, 59 2, 369, 245, 13 1, 188, 904, 245, 13 1, 1348, 274, 72 332, 688, 95 1, 376, 320, 55	1,751,486,39 127,957,23 133,035,71 2,572,391,92 762,129,36 27,582,996,58 651,081,27 4,189,761,74 1,300,891,29 3,050,801,60	4,316,240.06 185,541.67 17,114.30 15,513,619.28 384,775.11 564,869.92 1,767,407.94	7,520.53 1,801.98 138,934.70 17,544.03 1,325,793.00 16,835.82 153,401.54 162,870.76 363,281.86 147,219.06	16, 643, 92 58, 828, 89 6, 955, 91 220, 391, 16 37, 662, 67 3, 623, 201, 80 11, 778, 41 1, 249, 387, 02 250, 695, 91 514, 641, 72 104, 699, 10	74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83 84 85 86 87
378, 540, 39 993, 834, 41 136, 249, 36	332, 688. 95 1, 376, 320. 55 10, 068. 50	1,069,026,28 1,594,251,76 181,292,28	385, 494. 63 2,088,000. 00	389,607.38 90,140.35 36,158.98	333, 867. 57 84, 521. 71 11, 293. 35	86 87 88
14, 481, 679. 43	17,820,781.15	42, 576, 831. 67	26, 903, 415. 42	2, 558, 398. 06	5, 328, 037. 51	
253,640,325.72	326, 229, 213. 93	334, 955, 204, 05	174,899,166.30	12,677,358.59	16, 219, 124, 11	
41, 554. 36 4, 260. 00 3, 250. 00	1,615,559.21 915,125.83 3,147,173.63	976, 857, 13 1, 218, 836, 65 274, 172, 32	2,753,713.00 695,374.19 1,343,107.25	1,397,542.46 3,147,861.86	314, 170. 43 42, 234. 06 518, 282. 69	89 90 91
49,064.36	5,677,858.67	2,469,866.10	4,792,194.44	4, 545, 404. 32	874,687.18	
253, 689, 390. 08	331, 907, 072. 60	337, 425, 070. 15	179, 691, 360. 74	17, 222, 762. 91	17,093,811.29	
72, 424, 880. 29	103, 446, 264. 95	56,937,644.07	27,266,737.72	1,447,047.71	1,895,075.10	

d Includes 1 stock savings bank, with capital of \$25,000 and deposits amounting to \$271,688.42.

e Includes statement of 8 banks compiled from bankers' directories.

f Includes statement of 4 banks compiled from bankers' directories.

f Includes 2 private and 1 savings bank; reports from 3 state banks dated June 30, 1909.

h From reports to War Department dated March 31, 1909, and includes the postal savings bank (250 flaces) offices).

No. 75.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-Close of Business on Wednesday, the

-				<b>3</b> 1	1
			Bon	ds, etc.—Domest	ic securities.
	States and reserve cities.	Num- ber of	(a)	(b)	(c)
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	banks.	United States bonds.	State, county, and municipal bonds.	Railroad bonds.
1 2 3	New Hampshire Rhode Island Connecticut	a 9 3 7		\$169,038.75 25,000.00 21,300.00	\$616,056.87 15,929.17 2,149,229.58
	Total New England States b	19		215, 338. 75	2,781,215.62
4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14	New York New York City Albany Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania Philadelphia Pittsburg Delaware Maryland Baltimore	199 44 2 11 21 127 4 24 4 36 4	\$266, 764. 32 95, 608. 13 8, 432. 50 100, 000. 00 1, 997, 642. 54 5, 272. 47 37, 195. 68	4,896,830.90 1,619,903.18 107,250.00 337,483.75 554,509.04 1,459,149.75 10,121.20 613,955.22 93,050.00 150,052.91 10,492.99	30, 346, 450. 53 15, 299, 491. 69 2, 043, 431. 25 2, 116, 467. 25 2, 759, 131. 79 14, 210, 336. 89 1, 432, 283. 71 397, 958. 72 2, 210, 521. 99 1, 267, 437. 12
	Total Eastern States	387	2,364,406.86	7,153,592.60	49, 924, 399. 92
15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22	Virginia West Virginia North Carolina. South Carolina Georgia Savannah Florida Alabama.	207 142 274 202 c 437 10 d 94 e 175	1, 227. 50 72, 575. 00 9, 840. 00 52, 500. 00 643. 50 1, 548. 75	920, 886. 48 417, 367. 69 134, 037. 50 241, 475. 60 587, 554. 69 633, 784. 63 716. 156. 77	727, 194, 91 324, 183, 33 60, 500, 00 89, 750, 00 87, 750, 00 20, 954, 46 21, 566, 50 23, 793, 63
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	Mississippi Louisiana New Orleans Texas Dallas Fort Worth Houston	302 f 178 11 390 1 3 1	1,548.75 45,247.70 12,640.00 26.70	633, 784, 63 716, 156, 77 873, 967, 87 5, 613, 494, 06 5, 971, 112, 61 110, 165, 39	1,030.00 12,566.95
30 31 32 33	Arkansas Kentucky Louisville Tennessee	200 405 7 9 306	12,750.28 7,955.69 120.00	155, 400, 94 997, 400, 34 611, 600, 00 166, 511, 90	$\begin{array}{c} 180.00 \\ 1,330,104.94 \\ 1,010,500.00 \\ 6,500.00 \end{array}$
	Total Southern States	3,312	217,075.12	11,567,303.86	2,637,492.22
34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48	Ohio Cincinnati Cleveland Columbus Indiana Indianapolis Illinois Chicago Michigan Detroit Wisconsin Milwaukee Minnesota Minneapolis St. Paul	412 18 17 9 257 5 389 30 335 8 455 7 623 10	169, 169, 62 30, 885, 00 5, 539, 62 169, 941, 57 240, 00 155, 627, 75 7, 440, 00 274, 885, 00 89, 881, 46 16, 230, 84 2, 900, 00	9, 367, 070. 40 4, 527, 368. 31 340, 279. 85 45, 308. 80 2, 489, 727. 95 500, 874. 05 3, 849, 693. 60 1, 769, 534. 98 7, 695, 106. 40 354, 617. 39 2, 399, 240. 17 186, 604. 93 625, 331. 00 122, 127. 09	2, 781, 220, 82 1, 313, 213, 60 578, 556, 04 153, 400, 00 237, 289, 03 2, 893, 466, 13 1, 878, 819, 12 2, 407, 171, 56 975, 339, 81 3, 033, 893, 81 1, 326, 520, 94 363, 468, 11 76, 668, 75 47, 225, 00
49 50 <b>5</b> 1	Iowa. Des Moines. Dubuque.	\$ 282 5 2	121,540.12	324, 268. 14 1,000. 00	320, 150. 00

a Includes 6 banks having savings departments.

b Chapter 437 of the act of 1908 authorized the bank commissioner of Massachusetts to inspect the books of steamship agents who sell drafts and receive deposits; on October 31, 1908, the number of these bankers in Massachusetts making reports to the bank commissioner was 169; deposits held, \$337,598,81.

c Includes reports of 48 banks with aggregate resources of \$11,346,696,97, which failed to comply with request for a special report, obtained through the courtesy of the state bank examiner of Georgia; includes 4 loan and trust companies and 6 bank and trust companies.

tary Commission from the State Banks, Showing their Condition at the 28th day of April, 1909—Continued.

	4	i	3		3 <sup>1</sup>	
		elgn securities.	Bonds, etc.—For	Continued.	omestic securities	Bonds, etc.—I
		(b)	(a)	(f)	(e)	(d)
•	Banking house.	Other securities.	Government bonds.	Stocks.	Other bonds.	Bonds of other public-service corporations, including street and interurban railway bonds.
1 9	\$16, 500. 00 27, 000. 00			\$677, 260. 06 67, 847. 00	\$70, 457. 50	\$467,900.00
- 3	252, 112. 67			525, 971. 36	79, 030. 00	272, 427. 50
	295, 612. 67	15, 000. 00		1, 271, 078. 42	149, 487. 50	740, 327. 50
	13, 042, 695, 55 9, 336, 950, 91 112, 500, 00	649, 958. 04 381, 772. 80	\$541, 388. 76 234, 661. 30	1, 151, 755. 17 678, 153. 83 167, 494. 50	7, 990, 185. 51 5, 121, 861. 94	6, 989, 404. 30 2, 939, 893. 01 64, 837. 50
10	1, 799, 236. 35 339, 500. 00 5, 338, 500. 56	13, 691. 25 74, 820. 56 63, 533. 11	15, 516. 35 452, 722. 96	103, 743. 22 732, 958. 71 5, 863, 451. 86	484, 888. 00 353, 453. 30 10, 582, 802. 87	1, 242, 738. 50 718, 214. 24 9, 318, 380. 02
111	96, 733. 41 2, 433, 519. 70 67, 400. 00 467, 668. 65	49, 230. 18 230, 432. 40 8, 650. 00		3,707,567.90 114,540.07 408,121.13	82, 680. 33 7, 821, 380. 81 19, 607. 50 146, 920. 11	3, 876, 812. 65 458, 343. 89 697, 216. 83
1	280, 605. 19	5, 650. 00		188, 600. 00		261, 629. 28
	19, 255, 764. 76	1,027,394.11	1,009,628.07	8, 270, 826. 94	19, 092, 969. 29	18, 181, 559. 28
11 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 22 24 21 22 23 24 25 25 26 27 28 28 29 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20 20	1, 306, 405. 98 1, 623, 128. 53 807, 883. 18 668, 099. 80	1, 856. 15 2, 500. 00		934, 800. 89 794, 453. 02 332, 718. 66 268, 787. 36	592, 219. 76 799, 252. 06 243, 261. 82 510, 232. 66 907, 738. 41	114, 415. 00 420, 871. 96 14, 213. 25 30, 500. 00
20	1,849,502.12 478,698.43	4 276 80	15, 690. 00	665, 005. 54 48, 017. 09 155, 177. 33	907, 738, 41 730, 834, 50 59, 293, 02	82, 298, 88 43, 880, 00 5, 052, 44
22	1, 123, 316. 81	76, 981. 00 25, 061. 29 14, 567. 76	6, 162. 13	203, 499, 32 238, 632, 24 1, 876, 303, 43	811, 983, 86 389, 090, 63 1, 364, 357, 41	186, 144, 02 160, 057, 80 780, 872, 15
2 2 2	3, 138, 810. 59 2, 076, 132. 51 915, 261. 31	3,000.00		1,876,303.43 1,764,082.88 37,650.68	1, 199, 683. 95 7, 030. 00 5, 000. 00	728, 692. 15 2, 200. 00
2 3	691, 302. 10	15, 104. 83	45.00	7, 829. 80 74, 298. 20	363, 687. 63	12, 533. 33 1, 745, 203. 49
3	691, 302. 10 1, 383, 629. 07 133, 846. 47 1, 294, 050. 39	47, 360. 26 11, 834. 32	20, 154. 00	432, 170, 70 252, 961, 00 136, 716, 78	279, 261. 75 81, 298. 85 559, 226. 82	1, 745, 203. 49 1, 398, 038. 15 68, 508. 06
_1	16, 732, 530. 58	466, 052. 19	42, 051. 13	6, 150, 214. 15	6, 886, 635. 83	3, 622, 870. 38
3.	3, 956, 389. 59 751, 289. 25 964, 742. 59 37, 950. 00 1, 188, 342. 22	58, 838. 01 3, 601. 33	268, 869. 47 131, 000. 00 30, 869, 04	1,873,939.19 346,336.47 774,363,69	2, 264, 041. 97 64, 367. 84 591, 417. 78 112, 200. 00 461, 069. 20	2, 790, 104. 37 985, 027. 14 585, 325. 97
333	37, 950. 00 1, 188, 342. 22 5, 000. 00	54, 571. 05 4, 200. 00	39, 869. 04 75, 590. 00 5, 495. 00	1, 873, 939. 19 346, 336. 47 774, 363. 69 50, 168. 00 338, 014. 75 150, 133. 96		84, 148. 05 618, 593. 34 37, 982. 84 4, 992, 123. 69
4	1,188,342.22 5,000.00 3,227,976.56 1,025,315.83 3,628,165.69 1,061,234.51 1,932,351.21 234,000.00	274, 121, 37 229, 834, 36 31, 049, 95	240, 501. 85 28, 060. 00 188, 594. 33 143, 000. 00 240, 531. 70 91, 910. 50 9, 210. 40	130, 153, 90 808, 028, 07 417, 900, 97 332, 838, 38 233, 051, 37 357, 760, 10 51, 523, 40	3,717,256.38 1,389,634.51 7,522,578.30	4, 992, 123. 69 2, 662, 458. 32 3, 301, 581. 18 998, 825. 25
444	1,061,234.51 1,932,351.21 234,000.00 2,111,591.17	10,000.00 93,775.57 46,094.94 37,273.30	240, 531. 70 91, 910. 50 9 210. 40	233, 051. 37 357, 760. 10 51, 523. 40 75, 082. 49	7, 522, 578. 30 5, 542, 663. 60 5, 530, 914. 29 3, 879, 455. 89	998, 825, 25 2, 943, 415, 44 1, 089, 927, 14 164, 204, 82
4 4	97, 000, 00 65, 492, 21 1, 682, 199, 87		5,000.00 3,990.40 6,818.55	118, 126. 20	3, 879, 455. 89 471, 271. 16 93, 798. 75 18, 700. 00 263, 221. 87	146, 009, 06
. 5	29,815.80		.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	98, 420. 00	200, 221.0.	110,000.00

d Includes 2 bank and trust companies and 1 guaranty trust and savings bank.

• Includes reports of 44 banks, dated February 15, 1909, furnished by the state treasurer to complete returns from Alabama; includes 3 ban and trust companies and 18 bank and trust companies.

f Includes 5 bank and trust companies.

g Fifteen reports dated June 30; includes 56 bank and trust companies.

h Fifteen reports dated May 18, 1909.

No. 75.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY, THE

			Bonds, e	gı etc.—Domestic se	ecurities.
	States and reserve cities.	Num- ber of	(a)	(b)	(c)
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	banks.	United States bonds.	State, county, and municipal bonds.	Railroad bonds.
52 53 54	Missouri	a 964 8 9	\$155,167.25 4,020.00	\$6,776,203.94 1,000.00	\$924,967.20
54 55	St. Louis	17	3,907.25	5, 179, 474. 47	423,000.41
	Total Middle Western States	3,717	1,152,443.61	33,517,641.60	12,961,626.67
56 57 58 59	North Dakota. South Dakota. Nebraska Lincoln	432 407 625 2 2	3,769.25 988.75 39,255.00	465, 531. 01 249, 738. 92 296, 308. 49 18, 152. 00	973. 85 9, 825. 00 129, 407. 25
60 61 62	Omaha Kansas Kansas City	757 7	2,000.00 76,402.12	50, 653. 00 1, 426, 575. 70 82, 284. 08	102, 996. 25 30, 422. 98 25, 922. 98
63 64 65 66 67	Topeka. Wichita. Montana Wyoming. Colorado	5 5 50 39 82	15, 483.50 530.00 6, 500.00 4, 100.00	214, 345. 73 71, 246. 84 147, 717. 15 36, 294. 71 202, 086. 78	1,000.00
68 69 70 71 72 73	Denver. Pueblo. New Mexico. Oklahoma. Muskogee. Oklahoma City.	\$ 26 \$ 608 \$ 7	17,500.00 369,730.99	21,774.84 232.99 2,287,126.18 84,452.74 203,113.42	
	Total Western States	3,026	518, 246. 11	5, 111, 611. 93	184,738.05
74 75 76 77 78	Washington Seattle Spokane Tacoma. Oregon	185 15 5 3 105	48,540.00 880.00 21,489.90	2, 437, 592, 08 751, 195, 23 37, 769, 89 149, 343, 52 686, 510, 36	501, 096. 60 488, 650. 00 747, 782. 35 486, 018. 85
74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83 84 85 86 87 88	Portland California Los Angeles San Francisco Idaho Utah	320 12 19 99 55	$\begin{array}{r} 382,490.88 \\ 500.00 \\ 317,224.44 \\ 47,731.56 \\ 10,461.90 \end{array}$	79, 875. 00 3, 958, 620. 64 71, 573. 62 432, 920. 81 226, 767. 09 50, 336. 71	3,753,738.06 1,675,975.73 482,092.15
86 87 88	Salt Lake City. Nevada. Arizona. Alaska.	5 24 d 32 e 11	96, 375.00	$\begin{array}{c} 229,311.22 \\ 284,333.78 \\ 75,680.59 \end{array}$	440, 004. 65 30, 000. 00 39, 367. 50
	Total Pacific States	831	607, 089. 24	7, 949, 152. 47	5,554,076.66
	Total United States	11,292	4,859,260.94	65, 514, 641. 21	74,043,549.14
89 90 91	Hawaii Porto Rico Philippines	f 10 g 8 h 9	362, 450.00	377,570.00	10, 100. 00 983, 299. 87
}	Total island possessions	27	362, 450.00	377, 570. 00	993, 399. 87
	Total United States and island pos- sessions (including reserve cities).	11,319	5,221,710.94	65, 892, 211. 21	75,036,949.01
	Total reserve cities	381	538, 058. 59	23, 858, 796. 54	33, 418, 203. 15

a Secretary of state of Missouri classifies banks reporting to his office as state, private banks, and trust companies; savings banks are not permitted to transact a banking business of deposit and discount. (See Art. XIII, 9 R. S. Mo., 1899.) Above statement includes 56 savings banks, so called.
 b Includes 2 trust companies, with aggregate capital of \$222,602, and 4 savings banks (so called) officially designated as state banks.
 e Includes 3 bank and trust companies.

tary Commission from the State Banks, Showing their Condition at the 28Th day of April, 1909—Continued.

1	4	3	8	<b>3</b> t		
		elgn securities.	Bonds, etc.—For	Continued.	omestic securities	Bonds, etc.—I
		(b)	(a)	(f)	(e)	(d) Bonds of other
	Banking house.	Other secu- rities.	Government bonds.	Stocks.	Other bonds.	public-service corporations, including street and interurban railway bonds.
52 53 54	<b>\$3,</b> 689, 329. 68	\$118, 518. 04	\$455, 009. 65	\$55, 501. 30 4, 100. 00	<b>\$3, 315, 384.</b> 46	\$4, 936, 533. 86 77, 318. 75
54 55	803, 669. 26	2, 637. 59	9, 288. 29 139, 079. 43	1, 500. 00	2, 552, 130. 53	3, 505, 559. 86
	21, 416, 345. 99	617, 776. 24	1, 415, 030. 95	3, 959, 290. 48	23, 545, 737. 63	19, 892, 565. 76
56 57 58 59	1,220,650.45 1,324,761.93 1,566,722.85	13, 469. 84 8, 625. 26 25, 171. 25	12,610.00	42,206.00 33,331.38 31,881.52	18,005.53 55,230.00 107,504.79 8,400.00 51,000.00	9,688.26 144,031.50 4,000.00
60 61 62	1,735,569.01	8,870.52	1,374.67	25,000.00 12,332.64 200.00	351,992.11 11,430.67	93,584.00 72,307.65 40,930.00
63	8,333.33 32,665.00	3,150.00			6,000.00	
63 64 65 66 67	363,027.41 40,198.26 207,128.19 20,000.00	13,545.67 140.00 10,097.37	1,000.00	75,081.37 11,652.20 35,685.83	28,700.00 78,953.29 250.00	135,226.17
68 69 70 71	32,988.00 98,609.99 <b>1,</b> 282,822.50	6, 152. 09 68, 633. 82		3,000.00 11,300.00 110,962.42	12,000.00 337,638.30	3,918.48 700.00 10,493.59
72 73	22,000.00	••••••		•••••		•••••
	7,830,490.59	154,705.82	14,984.67	364, 433. 36	990,024.02	372,447.17
74 75 76 77 78 80 81 82 83 84 84 85 86 87	1,831,014,99 931,744,91 25,304,64 2,800.00 641,075.56 166,791.64 35,344.26 2,291,417,43 405,820.16 203,682.65 57,000.00 236,752.36 247,261.17 53,746.90	210, 282, 40 41, 224, 22 2, 124, 34 110, 000, 00 1, 237, 10	166. 50 166. 50 11,024. 30	298,840.71 81,202.15 21,400.00 60,374.74 4,894,053.85	894, 196. 76 727, 488. 78 21, 611. 21 86, 800. 00 233, 121. 38 120, 946. 18 4, 817, 407. 92 109, 937. 40 226, 818. 80 168. 961 27	276, 426. 70 218, 276. 70 500. 00
80 81 82 83 84	6,538,587.44 35,344.26 2,291,417.43 405,820.16	16, 225. 15 944. 18 11, 880. 31 35, 114. 00	664, 804. 90 2, 439. 55 621, 362. 85 69, 069. 42	4,725,151,59 3,672,737,45 60,365,00 2,078,629,38 100,004,14 430,710,80 371,017,90	120,946.18 4,817,407.92 109,937.40 226,818.80 168,961.27 128,646.55	726,986.25 6,817,097.69 290,564.74 2,440,242.16 60,014.79 1,500.00
86 86 87 88	57,000.00 236,752.36 247,261.17 53,746.90	6,740.14	45,500.00 10,172.28	371,017.90 302,499.06 256,556.99 357,174.00	76, 520, 00 56, 707, 00 125, 181, 47 1, 520, 92	58,340.00 39,500.00
į	10,247,941.23	281, 479. 10	755, 237. 40	10,312,577.00	6, 425, 743. 27	8,147,301.23
	75,787,685.82	2,562,407.46	3,236,932.22	30,328,420.35	<b>57,</b> 090,597.54	50,957,071.32
89 90 91	95,892.92 131,020.83 91,867.32	31,391.60		251,743.10 140,995.36 24,574.80	1,745,227.14 149,000.00 331,154.32	20,794.76
	318,781.07	31,391.60		417,313.26	2,225,381.46	20,794.76
	76,106,466.89	2,593,799.06	3,236,932.22	30,745,733.61	59,315,979.00	50,977,866.08
	25, 450, 121. 63	954, 526. 24	1,570,917.86	16,472,288.84	31,225,200.32	24, 456, 746. 89

d Includes 1 stock savings bank, with capital of \$25,000 and deposits amounting to \$271,688.42.
e Includes statement of 8 banks compiled from bankers' directories.
f Includes statement of 4 banks compiled from bankers' directories.
f Includes 2 private and 1 savings bank; reports from 3 state banks dated June 30, 1909.
h From reports to War Department dated March 31, 1909, and includes the postal savings bank (250 fixes) offices).

No. 75.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY, THE

			5	6	7
1	States and reserve cities.	Num-			
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	ber of banks.	Furniture and fixtures.	Other real estate owned.	Mortgages owned.
1 2	New Hampshire	a 9	\$2,601.00	\$66, 650. 54 36, 200. 00	<b>\$</b> 505, 37 <b>4</b> . <b>4</b> 8
3	Rhode IslandConnecticut	3 7	4, 473. 46 20, 405. 33	16, 600. 00	93, 667. 70
	Total New England States b	19	27, 479. 79	119, 450. 54	599, 042. 18
4	New York	199 44	1, 084, 720. 53 763, 098. 38	2, 442, 549. 90 1, 182, 206. 51	7,541,972.90 2,192,641.42
4 5 6 7 8 9	Albany	2 11		3,000.00	. <b></b>
8	Brooklyn New Jersey	21	186, 191. 76 32, 187. 81	853, 683. 54 31, 565. 68	877, 406, 65 672, 116, 18
10	Pennsylvania Philadelphia	127 4	673, 884. 40 13, 001. 27	787, 049. 59	672, 116. 18 10, 406, 253. 36 48, 832. 91 7, 291, 245. 66
11 12	Pittsburg Delaware	24 4	13, 001. 27 197, 684. 15 17, 088. 98	428, 241. 63 43, 300. 76	540,877,031
13 14	MarylandBaltimore	36 4	54, 846. 16 21, 526. 07	99, 750. 19 58, 623. 33	291, 848. 19 12, 907. 88
	Total Eastern States	387	1,862,727.88	3, 404, 216. 12	19, 459, 067. 66
15 16	Virginia. West Virginia.	207 142	457, 386, 07 365, 470, 39 355, 921, 82 344, 165, 07 879, 369, 35	302, 785, 80 279, 251, 69 105, 657, 59 237, 976, 11 692, 353, 58 319, 991, 48	66, 092, 58
17	North Carolina	274 202	355, 921. 82	105, 657. 59	17, 192, 28 30, 371, 98 77, 708, 22
18 19	South Carolina. Georgia	c 437	879, 709. 35	692, 353. 58	2,010.00
20 21	Savannah Florida	10 d 94	284, 420, 20	138, 299, 38	190, 242. 03
22 23	AlabamaMississippi	e 175 302	384, 031. 33 595, 921. 38	454, 547. 73 549, 017. 96	64, 359. 11 27, 232. 90
24 25	Louisiana	# 178 11	532, 206. 94 169, 055. 17	786, 926, 74 522, 356, 28	410, 775. 61 275, 042, 88
24 25 26 27 28 29	Texas Dallas	390 1	711, 519. 36 12, 100, 00	522, 356. 28 102, 296. 51	275, 042, 88 47, 097, 86 5, 000, 00
28 29	Fort Worth Houston	$\frac{\tilde{3}}{1}$	12, 146, 15 12, 227, 44 399, 537, 09	178.20 1 195 00	
30 31	Arkansas Kentucky	200 405	399, 537. 09 690, 984. 29	1, 195. 00 237, 904. 66 163, 774. 80	18, 123, 75 1, 115, 956, 97
32 33	Louisville Tennessee	g 306	41, 886. 15 374, 628. 42	37, 061. 01 256, 970. 26	39, 738. 05
	Total Southern States	3, 312	6, 375, 901. 71	4, 307, 763. 01	2, 106, 901. 34
34 35	Ohio Cincinnati	412 18	1,339,116.08 172,980.39	800, 677, 80 103, 607, 55	3, 995, 607. 32
36 37	Cleveland Columbus	17	39, 552. 83 25, 575. 23	103, 607. 55 148, 708. 99 16, 730. 16 197, 543. 05	2,000.00 1,994,120.49
38 39	Indiana Indianapolis	257 5	489, 920. 10 7, 727. 62	197, 543. 05	515, 033. 08
40 41	Illinois	389 30	910, 404. 22 99, 990. 28	350, 928. 55 84, 137, 00	6, 266, 449. 09 4, 281, 520. 46
42 43	Chicago Michigan Detroit	<b>3</b> 35	984 614 00	1, 761, 912, 57	32, 151, 306. 51 14, 287, 261. 68
44	Detroit Wisconsin	455 455	78, 345, 56 847, 202, 33 35, 768, 89 1, 075, 401, 57 37, 294, 80	582, 435, 02 380, 837, 08	3,675,177.40
45 46	Milwaukee Minnesota	623	35, 768. 89 1, 075, 401. 57	106, 142. 07 964, 097. 75	3, 675, 177. 40 188, 500. 00 892, 205. 58
47 48	Minneapolis St. Paul	10	1,010.40	11,069.03	215, 959. 00
49 50	Iowa Des Moines	h 282 5	469, 780, 46 14, 541, 57	898, 642, 80 36, 855, 46	1, 704, 792. 94
51	Dubuque		14, 299. 20		

a Includes 6 banks having savings departments.

b Chapter 437 of the act of 1908 authorized the bank commissioner of Massachusetts to inspect the books of steamship agents who sell drafts and receive deposits; on October 31, 1908, the number of these bankers in Massachusetts making reports to the bank commissioner was 169; deposits held, \$337,589.81.

c Includes reports of 48 banks with aggregate resources of \$11,346,696.97, which failed to comply with request for a special report, obtained through the courtesy of the state bank examiner of Georgia; includes 4 loan and trust companies and 6 bank and trust companies.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STATE BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION AT THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

8	9	10	11	1:		
Due from national banks.	Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	Checks and other cash items.	Exchanges for clearing house.	(a) Gold coin.	(b) Gold certificates.	
\$330, 198. 05 223, 535. 82 1, 329, 365. 72	\$311,075.35 5,845.01 21,052.17	\$12,500.18 4,778.67 53,507.51	\$2,670.36 29,306.52 70,997.76	\$5, 425.00 16, 066.50 189, 022.50	\$9,420.00 34,900.00 45,950.00	1 2 3
1,883,099.59	337, 972. 53	70, 786. 36	102, 974. 64	210, 514. 00	90, 270. 00	
31, 361, 203. 00 18, 231, 612. 73 147, 057. 91 2, 511, 597. 31 1, 007, 478. 84 13, 730, 743. 45 257, 224. 67 6, 849, 250. 95 148, 333. 99 839, 090. 61 229, 896. 01	24, 554, 457. 23 15, 949, 364. 06 562, 040. 76 2, 049, 115. 75 611, 782. 28 4, 778, 412. 76 53, 668. 60 3, 087, 947. 92 79, 062. 85 194, 105. 44 74, 352. 78	2, 827, 922, 54 2, 441, 219, 54 16, 490, 65 244, 106, 87 24, 581, 95 309, 871, 66 7, 832, 44 93, 873, 58 25, 578, 9 60, 454, 21 21, 259, 41	51, 945, 411, 82 50, 382, 195, 11 22, 478, 68 1, 052, 375, 73 29, 587, 96 162, 350, 28 87, 901, 64 3, 932, 97 42, 319, 52 40, 763, 52	3,513,998.50 2,265,678.00 127,157.50 131,863.00 90,696.00 605,674.00 7,205.00 73,917.50 2,298.00 39,341.50 6,935.00	38,701,220.00 37,180,510.00 6,180.00 630,570.00 135,740.00 794,500.00 111,740.00 355,580.00 79,070.00 62,120.00	5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14
47, 086, 849. 89	30, 218, 420. 56	3, 248, 409. 28	52, 183, 602. 55	4, 252, 008. 00	39, 711, 250.00	
4,822,400.78 4,867,563.41 3,722,198.53 3,240,546.85 5,576,185.88 1,423,745.85 3,268,408.30 3,400,897.75 4,267,852.30 7,156,620.95 4,133,515.88 5,450,433.69 124,600.00	1, 758, 716, 59 1, 020, 693, 40 1, 779, 759, 48 803, 315, 64 4, 350, 674, 76 792, 491, 62 820, 189, 07 3, 093, 835, 60 4, 683, 930, 21 4, 778, 587, 21 2, 378, 055, 88 2, 088, 831, 35 17, 223, 73 181, 560, 87	124, 658. 27 186, 550. 91 225, 674. 23 235, 249. 13 296, 549. 11 25, 168. 88 80, 148. 62 118, 307. 79 184, 985. 57 144, 576. 45 45, 388. 97 126, 551. 22	226, 068. 72 58, 590. 25 31, 612. 71 49, 897. 22 411, 442. 64 179, 016. 09 31, 630. 95 232, 542. 94 82, 155. 85 1, 031, 451. 80 1, 019, 579. 22 57, 170. 88	299, 411, 00 331, 990, 20 273, 796, 20 110, 143, 00 349, 940, 50 105, 751, 00 90, 935, 00 432, 883, 50 181, 773, 00 227, 041, 00 53, 445, 00 221, 631, 50 5, 465, 00	174, 670. 00 192, 900. 0 50, 820. 00 80, 510. 00 110, 620. 00 28, 080. 00 56, 470. 00 86, 600. 00 166, 590. 00 1, 051, 650. 00 908, 140. 00 180, 620. 00 5, 000. 00	15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28
105, 112. 09 3, 378, 599. 19 9, 596, 647. 79 2, 044, 432. 00 4, 858, 040. 85	12, 251, 09 1, 495, 277, 28 1, 325, 176, 06 193, 244, 93 1, 132, 465, 12	4,070.22 131,515.78 133,374.89 17,177.71 290,218.76	13, 137, 60 152, 577, 24 149, 502, 32 81, 281, 31 86, 892, 24	500.00 118, 138.50 590, 120.00 107, 610.00 183, 442.50	1,000.00 56,890.00 326,030.00 113,500.00 47,040.00	28 29 30 31 32 33
63, 606, 396. 27	29, 131, 451, 77	2, 278, 360. 73	2,601,535.76	3, 431, 211. 50	2,590,410.00	
16, 859, 072, 75 1, 968, 515, 11 3, 027, 254, 94 558, 950, 55 8, 214, 127, 16 184, 855, 23 15, 173, 350, 11 3, 801, 522, 81 16, 037, 453, 09 5, 726, 693, 38 13, 969, 715, 65 1, 854, 981, 86 10, 908, 848, 37 1, 060, 330, 29 268, 232, 28 10, 105, 393, 80 694, 152, 23 91, 395, 50	4, 173, 614, 76 333, 674, 81 1, 184, 299, 30 14, 432, 25 2, 979, 588, 64 122, 973, 41 10, 566, 005, 89 3, 265, 879, 35 8, 820, 044, 24 2, 278, 807, 91 5, 830, 183, 79 2, 251, 729, 70 1, 914, 607, 87 64, 722, 82 41, 588, 76 4, 180, 745, 57 225, 235, 47 174, 519, 78	567, 742. 80 87, 342. 93 55, 915. 91 46, 782. 08 247, 786. 30 5, 571. 92 596, 946. 72 137, 930. 33 307, 344. 91 20, 513. 19 394. 290. 28 83, 122. 23 216, 834. 50 10, 668. 27 6, 387. 60 332, 612. 84 24, 156. 42 5, 344. 08	580, 723, 84 114, 799, 29 232, 792, 90 31, 081, 43 15, 162, 70 324, 65 643, 993, 24 541, 210, 92 911, 516, 67 546, 794, 33 356, 703, 95 261, 131, 04 140, 079, 46 103, 746, 64 14, 274, 91 105, 101, 73 49, 659, 35 4, 981, 17	1, 290, 688, 00 230, 377, 00 110, 365, 00 20, 232, 50 700, 774, 00 4, 900, 00 1, 528, 235, 00 419, 757, 00 3, 773, 048, 50 1, 172, 988, 50 2, 043, 509, 50 580, 217, 50 43, 932, 50 909, 672, 50 57, 477, 50 27, 075, 00	784, 460, 00 161, 320, 00 182, 360, 00 50, 400, 00 274, 140, 00 2, 150, 00 1, 008, 410, 00 480, 260, 00 853, 360, 00 120, 320, 00 431, 610, 00 70, 440, 00 424, 860, 00 86, 120, 00 4, 200, 00 258, 120, 00 65, 270, 00 2, 000, 00	34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50

d Includes 2 bank and trust companies and 1 guaranty trust and savings bank.

• Includes reports of 44 banks, dated February 15, 1909, furnished by the state treasurer to complete returns from Alabama; includes 3 loan and trust companies and 18 bank and trust companies.

• Includes 5 bank and trust companies.

• Fifteen reports dated June 30; includes 56 bank and trust companies.

• Fifteen reports dated May 18, 1909.

No. 75.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-Close of Business on Wednesday, the

			5	6	7
	States and reserve cities.	Num-			
	P701	ber of	Furniture and	Other real es-	Mortgages
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	banks.	fixtures.	tate owned.	owned.
52	Missouri	a 964	\$1, 235, 248. 40	\$731, 637. 23	<b>\$1,816,338.56</b>
53	Kansas City	8	23, 995. 99		
54 55	St. Joseph St. Louis	9 17	15, 720. 00 52, 460. 06	2, 536. 72 366, 269. 59	963, 651. 50
	Total Middle Western States	3,717	7, 351, 687. 16	6, 086, 276. 83	51, 016, 910. 48
56	North Dakota	432	683,004.16 563,315.94	534,082.46	108,710.88
57	South Dakota	407	563,315.94	271,925.61	269,365.82
58 59	Nebraska Lincoln	625	627, 864. 73 4, 423. 57	196,674.53	414, 440. 67
60	Omaha	2	2,750.00		
61	Kansas	757	863,696.41	316,790.63	904, 544. 19
62	Kansas City	7	13,885,86	7,132.69	3,400.00
63	Topeka		15,827.57 12,805.24	18,773.49	9,656.14
64	Wichita	5	12,805.24	<b></b>	
65	Montana		95, 518, 54	73,154.90	
66	Wyoming		53, 579. 36	20, 405. 65	
67	Colorado	82	128, 037. 29	285, 526. 23	2,350.60
68	DenverPueblo	4 3	10,461.50	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
69 70	New Mexico.	b 26	6,887.05 51,935.71	20 084 57	18, 161. 80
71	Oklahoma		826, 665. 78	29,984.57 237,739.79	145,886.46
72	Muskogee		9,261.26	9,820.37	140,000.40
73	Oklahoma City	. 7	23,767.43	2,325.00	
	Total Western States	3,026	3,893,617.92	1,966,284.37	1,863,459.82
74	Washington	185	625, 546. 38	772,365.07 285,560.77	84, 645. 87
75 76 77	Seattle	15	215, 052. 74	285, 560. 77	19,971.21
76	Spokane Tacoma	5 3	20, 138. 77	15,073.78	
78	Oregon		11, 468, 25 335, 436, 68 68, 324, 83	8,246.30 297,011.21	24,709.18
79	Portland.	111	68 324 83	76,231.14	24,709.18
80	California	290	1,203,042.69	2,565,364.43	1,984,339.61
81	Los Angeles	12	89,061.09	23, 263, 40	53, 402, 60
82 83	San Francisco	19	232, 475. 58	105,310.62	492,665.24
83	Idaho	99	207,088.50	190,356.00	140,398.76
84	Utah.	55	158, 487. 35	111,072.68	
85 86	Salt Lake City Nevada	5 24	190,509,40	92,952.79	
87	Arizona		67, 289, 06 180, 598, 49 132, 802, 30	62,952.79 223,305.54 208,757.07	
88	Alaska	e 11	13,675.84	128, 112. 57	
	Total Pacific States	831	2,856,678.23	4, 496, 344. 57	2,234,093.42
	Total United States	11,292	22,368,092.69	20,380,335.44	77,279,474.90
89	Hawaii	f 10	34,673.52	154, 545. 23	
90	Porto Rico	98	34,090.76	270, 082, 98	
91	Philippines	h 9	21,123.52	332,831.61	116, 035. 07
	Total island possessions	27	89,887.80	757, 459. 82	116, 035. 07
	Total United States and island possessions (including reserve cities).	11,319	22, 457, 980. 49	21,137,795.26	77,395,509.97
	Total reserve cities	381	2,862,922.09	5, 483, 218. 92	33,215,185.72

a Secretary of State of Missouri classifies banks reporting to his office as state, private banks, and trust companies; savings banks are not permitted to transact a banking business of deposit and discount. (See Art. XIII, 9 R. S. Mo., 1899.) Above statement includes 65 savings banks, so called. b Includes 2 trust companies, with aggregate capital of \$222,602, and 4 savings banks (so called) officially designed to a state banks.

designated as state banks.
c Includes 3 bank and trust companies.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STATE BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION AT THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

8	9	10	11		12	
Due from national banks.	Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	Checks and other cash items.	Exchanges for clearing house.	Actual cas $(a)$ Gold coin.	(b) Gold certificates.	
\$21, 336, 945, 72 1, 287, 882, 73 724, 373, 86 3, 111, 735, 15	\$12, 902, 805, 60 501, 509, 48 101, 300, 46 5, 798, 233, 96	\$879, 364. 24 13, 583. 76 35, 172. 38 294, 155. 20	\$1, 478, 031, 15 94, 340, 38 336, 610, 07 925, 035, 99	\$1,702,551.50 8,237.50 46,182.50 493,539.00	\$1,890,640.00 10,650.00 20,190.00 1,330,700.00	52 53 54 55
112, 604, 906. 65	51, 367, 596. 36	3, 542, 922. 14	4, 230, 412. 74	13, 100, 949. 00	5, 925. 600. 00	
6, 412, 384, 95 8, 035, 143, 08 14, 981, 948, 68 83, 319, 77 293, 144, 32 421, 167, 990, 21 421, 865, 50 626, 641, 63 679, 758, 61 1, 423, 418, 59 2, 448, 892, 01 300, 493, 23 156, 818, 45 920, 830, 27 9, 603, 448, 66 274, 772, 05 566, 636, 17	901, 868, 72 2, 795, 195, 46 2, 144, 120, 11 112, 514, 28 3, 717, 368, 81 72, 803, 47 85, 585, 10 90, 645, 16 726, 873, 64 127, 165, 35 451, 670, 70 36, 967, 25 21, 812, 79 4, 684, 773, 43 164, 505, 51 244, 530, 53	193, 128. 63 218, 218. 34 298, 744. 71 242. 10 5, 893. 08 236, 667. 11 3, 566. 05 17, 670. 94 2, 593. 49 22, 092. 78 12, 543. 93 31, 043. 00 1, 002. 87 10, 278. 71 19, 034. 60 282, 366. 03 17, 520. 54 27, 289. 16	34, 725, 00 100, 069, 81 131, 342, 65 4, 878, 97 35, 187, 51 305, 781, 53 12, 184, 67 42, 174, 88 31, 620, 33 8, 980, 13 1, 928, 05 14, 444, 99 4, 074, 58 2, 965, 74 11, 940, 15 149, 015, 86 6, 066, 04 27, 100, 87	246, 306. 00 363, 176. 00 1, 022, 362. 00 4, 975. 00 6, 937. 50 14, 478. 50 50, 517. 50 276, 525. 00 166, 909. 50 10, 495. 00 14, 420. 00 46, 959. 00 445, 561. 00 20, 388. 00 5, 690. 00	182,060.00 224,180.00 350,330.00 1,310.00 10,880.00 174,130.00 28,730.00 29,880.00 91,040.00 20,920.00 42,650.00 3,420.00 34,900.00 395,640.00 9,590.00 21,000.00	560 577 588 599 600 611 622 633 644 655 666 677 688 699 701 712 727
65, 882, 948. 46	15, 651, 999. 01	1, 313, 239. 13	758, 228. 17	4, 390, 478. 00	2,095,890.00	ĺ
5, 883, 118. 78 2, 027, 300, 25 551, 770, 78 192, 928. 45 4, 194, 135. 92 1, 985, 790, 14 17, 417, 842, 41 593, 425. 65 3, 199, 298. 36 1, 617, 678. 05 2, 376, 221. 99 1, 107, 135. 71 2, 104, 028. 41 1, 747, 821, 76 26, 176, 95	6, 247, 961, 44 2, 807, 178, 98 1, 008, 746, 97 366, 418, 61 3, 538, 366, 60 2, 117, 217, 03 15, 326, 877, 30 165, 857, 81 9, 333, 369, 18 1, 325, 137, 49 1, 508, 421, 88 680, 261, 70 472, 330, 71 901, 837, 87 4, 049, 955, 43	398, 381. 23 213, 765. 74 1, 291. 04 41, 698. 21 136, 651. 63 53, 192. 70 539, 616. 77 3, 765. 58 218, 967. 52 64, 951. 94 53, 155. 70 8, 120. 46 26, 000. 02 26, 365. 22 18, 684. 94	488, 536. 50 404, 283. 38 35, 401. 67 24, 405. 08 180, 639. 93 169, 468. 03 1, 438, 597. 32 29, 914. 58 962, 345. 34 30, 484. 73 199, 153. 49 195, 491. 73 11, 545. 85 52, 177. 64 2, 111. 44	4,531,118.00 2,836,158.00 431,670.00 320,615.00 3,209,897.00 2,201,707.50 8,864,926.00 75,446.00 314,655.00 802,077.00 327,400.00 521,167.00 408,901.50	163, 600. 00 87, 150. 00 3, 080. 00 10, 310. 00 95, 710. 00 364, 270. 00 22, 270. 00 215, 410. 00 44, 540. 00 105, 620. 00 89, 200. 00 60, 950. 00 25, 840. 00 25, 840. 00	74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83 84 85 86 87 88
35, 367, 024. 34	33, 370, 888. 72	1, 263, 807. 50	2, 403, 246. 90	18, 900, 771. 50	918, 610. 00	
326, 431, 225. 20	160, 078, 328, 95	11, 717, 525. 14	62, 280, 000. 76	44, 285, 932. 00	51, 332, 030. 00	
49, 692. 42 46, 475. 01	92, 208. 63 1, 054, 183. 95 4, 209, 251. 27	69, 545. 34 225, 152. 04 804, 217. 44		953, 145, 00 269, 132, 50 31, 097, 50	367, 440. 00	89 90 91
96, 167. 43	5, 355, 643. 85	1,098,914.82		1,253,375.00	367, 440. 00	ļ
326, 527, 392. 63	165, 433, 972. 80	12, 816, 439. 96	62, 280, 000. 76	45, 539, 307. 00	51, 699, 470. 00	
73, 573, 519. 60	58, 916, 789. 42	4, 397, 566. 80	58, 123, 075. 37	17, 837, 804. 00	42, 406, 790. 00	

d Includes 1 stock savings bank, with capital of \$25,000 and deposits amounting to \$271,688.49.
e Includes statement of 8 banks compiled from bankers' directories.
f Includes statement of 4 banks compiled from bankers' directories.
Includes 2 private and 1 savings bank; reports from 3 state banks dated June 30, 1909.
From reports to War Department dated March 31, 1909, and includes the postal savings bank (250 offices).

No. 75.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-Close of Business on Wednesday, the

				12	
	States and reserve cities.	Num-	Actual ca	ash on handCo	ntinued.
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with	ber of banks.	(c)	(d)	(e)
	the States.]		Silver dollars.	Silver certifi- cates.	Subsidiary and minor coin.
1	New Hampshire	a 9	\$1,640.00	\$25,679.00	\$10,351.95
$\frac{2}{3}$	Rhode Island Connecticut	3 7	5,882.00 858.00	113, 136, 00 99, 886, 00	$egin{array}{c} 9,449.28 \ 21,713.71 \end{array}$
-	Total New England States b	19	8,380.00	238,701.00	41,514.94
4	New York	199	167, 126. 00	15,308,878.00	1,823,991.37
5 6	New York City	$\begin{array}{c} 44 \\ 2 \end{array}$	55,013.00 6.340.00	13,655,205.00 7,892.00	1,322,855,83 1,322,855,83 2,002,00 213,381.03 47,360.05 189,287.88
7	AlbanyBrooklyn	11	6,340.00 12,434.00	645 602 00	213,381.03
8	New Jersey Pennsylvania	$\frac{21}{127}$	19,313.00 165,344.00	222,767.00 629,547.00	47,360.05
10	Philadelphia.	4	4, 180. 00	40,765.00	9,144,001
11	Pittsburg	24	41,049.00	128, 136. 00	39, 420. 43
12 13	Delaware Maryland	4 36	1,065.00 5,887.00	930.00 86,201.00	10,599.80   40,708.37
14	Baltimore	4	1,421.00	46,031.00	15, 474. 17
	Total Eastern States	387	358, 735. 00	16,248,323.00	2,111,947.47
15	Virginia	207	131,799.00	227,067.00	138, 888. 12 85, 318. 34 177, 263. 59
16 17	West Virginia. North Carolina.	142 274	45,134.00 113,444.00	202, 472, 00 77, 338, 00	85,318.34
18	South Carolina.	202	117, 217. 00	80,599.00	i 106.017.14 l
19	Georgia	c 437	276,491.00	213, 680, 00	211,780.16
20	Savannah	10 d 94	126, 150. 00 135, 990. 00	101,955.00 99,155.00	50, 970. 53 87, 909. 08
21 22	Florida	e 175	111, 247, 00	66, 213. 00	232, 400, 33
23	Mississippi	302	273, 216. 00	174, 141. 00	256, 646, 62
24	Louisiana	f 178	306,608.00	475,817.00	318, 361, 50 55, 625, 41
24 25 26 27	New Orleans Texas.	390	33,984.00 194,005.00	305, 133. 00 190, 248. 00	193,011.63
27	Dallas	1	2,000.00	5,000.00	826.35
28 29	Fort Worth	3 1	240.00 1,000.00	1,000.00	1,174.38 878.20
30	Arkansas	200	78, 363.00	93,069.00	109, 917. 05
31	Kentucky	405	211,966.00	377,087.00	223,648.94
32 33	Louisville Tennessee	g 306	28, 195, 00 $223, 677, 00$	114,720.00 59,206.00	56, 612. 81 83, 892, 02
90	Total Southern States	3,312	2,210,157.00	2,336,092.00	2,225,054.52
0.4			302,882.00		
34 35	OhioCincinnati	412 18	10,557.00	799,670.00 197,366.00	339, 605. 34 26, 120. 70
36	Cleveland	17	45,096.00	77, 499.00	56, 172, 89
37	Columbus	9	8,608.00	80,992.00 320,329.00	56, 172, 89 12, 306, 13 207, 567, 60
38 39	Indiana	257	232,945.00 15,039.00	957.00	3,319.36
40	Illinois.		350, 917. 00	934, 885. 00	350,868.36
41	Chicago	30	69, 497. 00	472,581.00	138,054.79
42 43	Michigan Detroit Detroit	335	424,564.00 121,928.00	793,902.00 47,267.00	331,698.05 28,595,42
44	Wisconsin	455	275,868.00	425, 518, 00	317, 482, 20
45	Milwaukee	7	28, 137. 00	36,036.00	49, 901. 73 257, 328. 48
46 47	Minnesota Minneapolis.	623 10	280,018.00 18,490.00	370,359.00 35,794.00 21,100.00	257,328.48 9,819.03
48	St. Paul	4	9,347.00	21, 100, 00	7,182.65
49	Iowa	h 282	198, 469.00	190,380.00	136, 556. 99
50 51	Des Moines	5 2	11,310.00 4,531.00	16,051.00 4,050.00	5,582.68 1,108.21
ÐΙ	Dubuque	· Z	. +,001.00	4,000.00	1,100.41

a Includes 6 banks having savings departments.

b Chapter 437 of the act of 1908 authorized the bank commissioner of Massachusetts to inspect the books of steamship agents who sell drafts and receive deposits; on October 31, 1908, the number of these bankers in Massachusetts making reports to the bank commissioner was 169; deposits held, \$337,589.81.

c Includes reports of 48 banks with aggregate resources of \$11,346,969.97, which failed to comply with request for a special report, obtained through the courtesy of the state bank examiner of Georgia; includes 4 loan and trust companies and 6 bank and trust companies.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STATE BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION AT THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

	12 l cash on hand—Cor	times d	14		_
Actua	cash on hand—Cor	innued.			
(f)	(g)	(h)	All other items.	Total resources.	
Legal-tender notes.	National-bank notes.	Cash not classi- fied.			
\$11,440.00	\$42,501.00		<b>\$</b> 3,119.22	\$6,615,171.65	1
13,660.00 58,808.00	16, 280. 00 171, 162. 00		38, 389. 91	2,613,396.32 12,425,087.91	$\begin{vmatrix} 1\\2\\3 \end{vmatrix}$
83, 908. 00	229, 943. 00		41,509.13	21,653,655.88	
15, 170, 125. 00	6.014.216.00	\$1,199,811.77			1
12, 904, 775. 00 60, 691. 00	6,014,216.00 2,970,719.00 12,722.00	1, 189, 608. 00	409, 650. 24 198, 263. 87 11, 182. 09 85, 752. 82 7, 807. 87 109, 426. 89	593, 200, 692, 33 439, 080, 372, 97	4 5 6 7 8 9 10
60,691.00	12,722.00		11, 182. 09	5,071,044.82	6
587, 963. 00 257, 861. 00	1,823,531.00 183,261.00		85,752.82	38, 768, 349, 53 18, 285, 760, 96	7
979, 382. 00	1,058,382.00	191,899.58	100 426 80	167, 857, 630. 34	1 8
33, 372. 00	23, 270. 00	·	860. 33	2, 625, 668, 17	10
312, 218. 00	256, 935. 00	5, 798. 00	83,023.49	2, 625, 668. 17 75, 107, 843. 05	lii
69,140.00	2,512.00	<b></b>	<b> </b>	3, 406, 906. 52	1 12
205, 625. 00	62, 878. 00	38, 605. 44	48, 458. 21	3, 406, 906. 52 14, 696, 824. 93	13
134, 340. 00	43,000.00		6, 155. 16	6,446,984.18	14
16, 682, 133. 00	7, 321, 249. 00	1,430,316.79	575, 343. 21	797, 447, 815. 08	
881, 544. 00	394, 794. 00	55, 820. 97	16, 237. 74	50, 732, 002. 49	15 16
430, 316. 00	356, 572. 00	498, 705. 23	77, 155, 36	48, 015, 880. 02	16
284, 719. 00	804, 220. 00	31, 932. 39	37, 713. 81	33, 522, 527. 41	17
216, 751. 00 802, 996. 00	275, 264. 00	142, 625. 80	10,050.35	36, 138, 924, 63	18
295, 620. 00	410, 536. 00 125, 660. 00 230, 773. 00	766, 568. 87 32, 925. 05 69, 569. 47	10,050.35 329,240.03 15,453.44 62,201.17 50,881.05	36, 138, 924, 63 81, 509, 281, 45 19, 163, 868, 81 18, 358, 328, 18	19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30
243, 886. 00	230, 773, 00	69, 569, 47	62, 201, 17	18 358 328 18	21
734, 459. 00	479, 416, 00	688, 528. 60	50, 881, 05	42, 013, 672, 81	22
406, 939, 00	479, 416. 00 352, 892. 00	369, 968, 96	1 69, 120, 00	42,013,672.81 55,587,957.53	23
1,136,576.00	773, 074. 00	24,071.24	73, 747. 40 63, 045. 53	75, 658, 966. 33	24
870, 606, 00	295, 041. 00		63,045.53	75, 658, 966. 33 44, 536, 248. 38 30, 979, 504. 56	25
514, 524. 00	528, 278. 00 46, 000. 00	175, 038. 42	63, 180. 53	30, 979, 504. 56 725, 094. 45	26
	17 055 00	9,883.12		609 401 41	26
1,000.00	17, 055. 00 6, 050. 00 158, 736. 00 1, 348, 020. 00	9,000.12	3, 462. 56	693, 491, 41 395, 019, 35 29, 420, 674, 51	29
219, 905. 00	158, 736, 00	1,239,731.31	78, 480, 32	29, 420, 674, 51	30
516, 351. 00	1,348,020.00	207, 905, 62	32,898.28	65, 956, 918. 42 14, 338, 234. 23	31
141, 915. 00	444, 109, 00	77, 026. 15	18.00	14, 338, 234, 23	32
882, 440. 00	130, 334. 00	616, 606. 45	69, 168. 28	39, 855, 379, 94	33
7,271,406.00	6, 242, 909. 00	4,887,073.33	940, 680. 87	607, 750, 018. 28	
1,335,572.00	2,018,619.00	466, 245. 94	495, 172. 98	OF 004 F00 FF	34
139, 905. 00	198, 751, 00	58, 989, 62	388, 395, 35	24, 324, 333. 33	35
21 064 00 1	100,000,00	290 754 06	2,010.90	4 882 020 42	27
581, 810, 00	886, 306, 00	88, 293, 54	36, 351, 38	64, 376, 514, 32	38
1, 239, 00	28, 765. 00	l '		1,531,251.86	39
1,678,179.00	1,513,974.00	4, 481. 02	161, 958. 28	172, 153, 657. 22	40
622, 291. 00	421, 259. 00		65, 463. 85	56, 781, 397. 01	41
2,219,418.00	2,571,319.00	88,463.76	330, 693, 22	197,817,012.45	42
1 442 029 00	5/1, 524. 00 1 153 899 00	99 981 48	4,212.02		143
	132,790.00	•	44, 200. 80	25, 264, 741, 92	44
516, 914, 00	853, 378, 00	12, 981, 13	145, 104, 86	92, 365, 351, 62	46
49 432 00 1	84, 582, 00	,	1,478.25	7, 412, 502, 19	47
45, 107. 00	8,955.00		905, 79	2,083,796.86	48
726, 087. 00	507, 109. 00	38,070.38	48, 285. 12	89, 959, 684. 92	49
				4,947,778.01	
45, 107. 00	2,018,619.00 198,751.00 210,088.00 100,728.00 886,306.00 28,765.00 1,513,974.00 421,250.00 2,571,319.00 871,324.00 11,55,822.00 132,790.00 883,378.00 84,582.00 8,955.00 507,109.00 24,751.00 6,003.00	466, 245. 94 58, 989. 62 86, 387. 18 229, 754. 96 88, 293. 54 4, 481. 02 88, 463. 76 22, 381. 58 12, 981. 13 38, 070. 38	65, 463, 85 330, 693, 22 4, 212, 02 44, 250, 80 145, 104, 86 1, 478, 25	173, 921, 854, 13 27, 324, 533, 55 34, 918, 466, 26 4, 882, 039, 42 64, 376, 514, 32 1, 531, 251, 86 172, 153, 657, 22 56, 781, 397, 01 197, 817, 012, 45 56, 864, 132, 69 130, 717, 488, 50 25, 264, 741, 22 92, 365, 351, 62 7, 412, 502, 19 2, 083, 796, 86 89, 959, 844, 92 4, 947, 778, 01 2, 036, 806, 15	41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48

d Includes 2 bank and trust companies and 1 guaranty trust and savings bank.

• Includes reports of 44 banks, dated February 15, 1909, furnished by the state treasurer to complete returns from Alabama; includes 3 loan and trust companies and 18 bank and trust companies.

• Includes 5 bank and trust companies.

• Fifteen reports dated June 30; includes 56 bank and trust companies.

• Fifteen reports dated May 18, 1909.

No. 75.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-Close of Business on Wednesday, the

Π				12	
	States and reserve cities.	Num-	Actual c	ash on hand—Co	ntinued.
ļ	[Figures for reserve cities are included with	ber of banks.	(c)	(d)	(e)
	the States.]	Dall'AS.	Silver dollars.	Silver certifi- cates.	Subsidiary and minor coin.
52	Missouri	a 964	\$617,620.00	\$1,344,797.00	<b>\$</b> 671,759.82
53 54	Kansas City St. Joseph St. Louis	8	23, 150. 00 15, 073. 00	25, 617. 00 24, 191. 00	10,913.38 14,047.30
55	Total Middle Western States	3,717	68, 870. 00 2, 683, 283. 00	5,179,840.00	90, 293, 11 2, 612, 866, 84
_					
56 57 58	North Dakota		141, 493. 00 147, 572. 00 244, 470. 00 1, 309. 00	163, 611. 00 137, 645. 00 332, 626. 00	133, 539, 10 138, 751, 98 249, 680, 13
59 60	Lincoln Omaha	2 2	7,320.00	267. 00 7, 970. 00	1, 265, 23 2, 914, 93
61 62	Kansas City	757 7	454, 558. 00 9, 034. 00	737, 438. 00 18, 447. 00	451,380.98 7,788.80
63 64	Topeka	5	15, 211. 00 4, 391. 00	26, 826, 00 34, 958, 00	10, 425. 37 2, 934. 05
65 66	Montana Wyoming	50 39	30, 625, 00 14, 040, 00	59, 234. 00 15, 485. 00	31, 660. 26 16, 611. 41
67	Colorado	82	48, 311, 00	49, 490, 00	[ 29,719.93 ]
68 69	Denver Pueblo.	3	3,002.00 6,209.00	3, 115. 00 2, 076. 00	1,607.19 3,542.36
70 71	New Mexico Oklahoma	b 26 c 608	13,839.00 341,191.00	11,692.00 331,236.00	18,398.96 213,440.32
72 73	Muskogee Oklahoma City	5	7,049.00 15,604.00	8, 966. 00 5, 500. 00	2, 825. 03 4, 879. 54
10	Total Western States	3,026	1,436,099.00	1,838,457.00	1,283,183.07
74	Washington		208, 553, 00	43,847.00	115, 324. 73
75 76	Seattle	15	90,889.00	2, 422. 00	14 415 01
77	Spokane Tacoma	5 3	3, 408. 00 10, 720. 00	2,326.00	3, 650. 48 10, 963. 58 145, 529. 94 101, 550. 70 417, 783. 93
77 78 79 80	Oregon Portland	105 11	10, 720. 00 113, 651. 00 60, 545. 00 277, 194. 00	2, 326. 00 42, 920. 00 9, 729. 00 80, 348. 00 10, 790. 00	145, 529. 94 101, 550. 70
80 81	California	320	277, 194. 00 8, 107. 00	80,348.00	417, 783. 93 7, 622. 35
82	Los Angeles. San Francisco.	19	84,137.00	19,417.00	102,606,60 f
83 84	IdahoUtah	99 55	75, 920, 00 65, 943, 00	43, 523.00 71, 388.00	49, 390, 77 47, 532, 52
85 86	Salt Lake City Nevada	5 24	21,895.00 32,404.00	48, 708, 00	18, 182, 02 40, 730, 68
87	Arizona	d 32	71, 162, 00	5,940.00 125,280.00	29,661.26
88	Alaska	e 11	3,050.00	41,491.00	3, 303. 25
	Total Pacific States	831	847,877.00	454,737.00	849, 257. 08
	Total United States	11,292	7,553,531.00	26, 296, 150, 00	9,123,823.92
89 90 91	Hawaii. Porto Rico Philippines	f 10 g 8 i 9	25, 175. 00 212, 390. 00	237, 547. 00	77, 252, 22 73, 662, 37
	Total Island possessions	27	237, 565. 00	237, 547. 00	150, 914. 59
	Total United States and island pos- sessions (including reserve cities).	11,319	7,791,096.00	26, 533, 697. 00	9,274,738.51
	Total reserve cities	381	1,110,469.00	16, 925, 667. 00	2,518,936.56

a Secretary of state of Missouri classifies banks reporting to his office as state, private banks, and trust companies; savings banks are not permitted to transact a banking business of deposit and discount. (See Art. XIII, 9 R. S. Mo., 1899.) Above statement includes 56 savings banks, so called.
 b Includes 2 trust companies, with aggregate capital of \$222,602, and 4 savings banks (so called) officially designated as state banks.
 c Includes 3 bank and trust companies.
 d Includes 1 stock savings bank, with capital of \$25,000 and deposits amounting to \$271,688.42.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STATE BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION AT THE 28th DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

Actual	12 cash on hand—Cont	inuod	14		
(f) Legal-tender notes.	(g) National-bank notes.	(h) Cash not classified.	All other items.	Total resources.	
\$1,628,050.00 63,143.00 36,367.00	\$1,688,922.00 36,862.00 32,050.00	<b>\$1,415,653.12</b>	\$100, 567. 99 405. 47	\$217, 627, 439, 16 5, 504, 383, 41 5, 453, 773, 79	52 53 54
384, 020. 00	403, 266. 00	1,358,515.89	16, 173. 40	69, 280, 500. 84	55
10, 128, 058. 00	11, 193, 449. 00	2, 136, 570. 47	1,362,384.63	1,138,939,002.32	
393, 586, 00 432, 248, 00 718, 606, 00 4, 476, 00	453, 161, 00 434, 126, 00 868, 501, 00 5, 385, 00	18,754.61 63,367.20 46,284.28	124,698.27 204,774.34 193,674.48	37,901,374.36 44,556,317.30 83,000,629.51 330,090.08	56 57 58 59
11, 339, 00 681, 951, 00 15, 659, 00 20, 000, 00	16,020.00 1,924,993.00 19,860.00 68,546.00	23, 029. 94	3, 758. 60 171, 850. 45	1,669,517.46 105,321,360.66 1,736,209.69 3,980,222.50	60 61 62 63
26, 805. 00 164, 787. 00 16, 261. 00 104, 141. 00	35, 090. 00 132, 520. 00 84, 579. 00 113, 085. 00	10, 350. 22 18, 486. 02	9, 456. 52 7, 533. 80 103, 799. 46	1,969,789.83 12,035,626.90 4,809,045.37 10,294,397.04 1,138,523.23	64 65 66 67
8, 982. 00 5, 600. 00 16, 108. 00 730, 582. 00 17, 368. 00	12,666.00 4,355.00 74,779.00 877,596.00 16,636.00	114, 891. 58 199, 458. 93	1,615.40 168,679.08 2,886.46	4, 423, 598. 58 54, 216, 192. 12	68 69 70 71 72
59, 347. 00	79, 271. 00		4, 180. 00	1, 375, 731. 78 2, 350, 178. 65	73
3, 258, 270. 00	4,963,340.00	494,622.78	986, 081. 80	356, 558, 541. 84	
930, 469, 00 670, 408, 00 4, 361, 00 5, 166, 00	547, 011. 00 92, 906. 00 267, 966. 00 20, 935. 00 195, 182. 00	73, 114. 57 26, 882. 78	163, 277. 70 6, 237. 69	65, 295, 664. 17 28, 804, 240. 93 3, 340, 652. 31 4, 156, 342. 70	74 75 76 77
5, 166. 00 71, 385. 00 21, 896. 00 185, 556. 00 1, 963. 00	93, 708. 00 330, 810. 00 40, 933. 00	13,691.73 1,068,950.02 128,281.49	41,082.88 522.90 1,416,547.88 80,048.97	3, 340, 652, 31 4, 156, 342, 70 39, 667, 163, 84 22, 752, 747, 37 199, 113, 503, 19 4, 706, 981, 27	74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83 84 85
54, 910. 00 275, 653. 00 121, 986. 00 86, 947. 00	48, 731.00 139, 623.00 315, 133.00 259, 703.00	7,245.82 15,861.84 3,150.00	792, 302. 96 98, 688. 63 1, 145. 90	65, 611, 992, 48 14, 949, 877, 63 20, 329, 840, 77 8, 574, 469, 92	82 83 84 85
83, 690, 00 135, 774, 00 97, 875, 00	141, 255. 00 102, 933. 00		104, 618. 70 38, 059. 52 512, 812. 90	11, 909, 216, 19 11, 347, 544, 24 8, 384, 668, 75	86 87 88
1,902,388.00	1,831,807.00	1,174,768.16	2,376,234.11	370,997,478.78	
39, 326, 163. 00	31, 782, 697. 00	10, 123, 351. 53	6, 282, 233. 75	3, 293, 346, 512. 18	
2,095.00 671,655.00 8,644.00	17, 600. 00 207, 085. 00	983, 576. 00 \$\hbegin{align*} & 9, 160. 00 \\ & 3, 068, 799. 86 \end{align*}	567,790. 24 8,832. 21 3,321, 240. 41	12,746,860.93 10,981,490.80 21,594,270.28	89 90 91
682, 394. 00	224, 685. 00	4,061,535.86	3,897,862.86	45, 322, 622. 01	
40,008,557.00	32,007,382.00	14, 184, 887. 39	10, 180, 096, 61	3, 338, 669, 134. 19	
19, 418, 326.00	9,706,977.00	3,211,298.06	1,840,192.98	1,104,392,901.99	

<sup>Includes statement of 8 banks compiled from bankers' directories.
Includes statement of 4 banks compiled from bankers' directories.
Includes 2 private and 1 savings banks; reports from 3 state banks dated June 30, 1909.
Includes Spanish bank notes.
From reports to War Department dated March 31, 1909, and includes the postal savings bank (250 flaces).</sup> offices).

j Includes Philippine currency.

No. 75.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-Close of Business on Wednesday, the

## LIABILITIES.

-					
- 1			1	2	8
	States and reserve cities.				
1	DOUBLE TODAL TO CIVION	Num-			
- 1	[Figures for reserve cities are included with	ber of	Capital stock	Surplus.	Undivided
f	the States.]	banks.	paid in.		profits.
1					
	May Mamahina	a 9	\$430,000.00	\$247,973.52	6010 447 40
$\frac{1}{2}$	New HampshireRhode Island	"3	395,000.00	180,000.00	\$213, 447. 40 39, 322, 06
3	Connecticut	7	2,190,000.00	475,000.00	39, 322. 06 788, 731. 05
	Total New England States b	19	3,015,000.00	902, 973, 52	1,041,500.51
4	New York	199	34,573,000.00	26, 976, 872. 60	20,763,744.60
4 5	New York City	44	21,850,000.00	18, 343, 108. 14	15,914,069.38
6 7	Albany	2	500,000.00	1,100,000.00	318, 299. 36
7	Brooklyn	11	3,500,000.00	1,986,735.36	854, 094. 86
8 9	New Jersey Pennsylvania	$\frac{21}{127}$	1,748,750.00 14,013,975.00	1,085,000.00 17,181,630.27	524, 638. 51 4, 110, 242. 44
10	Philadelphia	4	418,640.00	140,000.00	62,840,22
11	Pittsburg	24	4,997,700.00	6, 324, 985, 56	1,492,062.06 124,921.22
12	Delaware	4	520,000.00	532,500.00	124, 921. 22
13 14	Maryland	36	1,608,960.00 800,000.00	716, 393, 98 225, 000, 00	315,605.84 87,741.29
14	Darumore	*	300,000.00	220,000.00	01,141.29
	Total Eastern States	387	52, 464, 685.00	46, 492, 396. 85	25,839,152.61
4-	371	907	# 701 000 00	9 910 920 59	1 707 070 00
15 16	Virginia West Virginia	$\frac{207}{142}$	7,781,088.00 6,884,693.00	3,210,869.53 3,250,300.20	1,787,878.09 1,245,712.99
17	North Carolina.	274	5,564,557,00	1,533,617.26	959, 715. 20
18	South Carolina.	202	7,619,634.00	1,632,906.19	2,170,695.11
19	Georgia	c 437	17,975,256.00	4,546,305.34	4,893,085.69
20	SavannahFlorida	10 d 94	3,018,320.00 3,178,500.00 8,547,700.00 11,932,164.00	1,619,580.00 861,329.26 2,444,757.55 2,403,972.86	614,306.67 337,973.66 1,970,577.72 1,894,898.97
21 22 23	Alabama	e 175	8,547,700.00	2, 444, 757, 55	1.970.577.72
23	Mississippi	302	11,932,164.00	2,403,972.86	1,894,898.97
24	Louisiana	f 178	11,030,800.00 5,680,200.00	6,424,425.64 3,752,300.00 584,324.89	2,031,914.97 (
25	New Orleans	390	5,680,200.00 8,470,000.00	584 394 80	894, 405, 88 638, 280, 56
24 25 26 27 28 29	Dallas	1 1	100,000.00	10,000.00	6,921.73
28	Fort Worth	3	225,000.00		7,882.30
29	Houston	1	100,000.00	7 007 117 00	1 107 710 07
30 31	Arkansas Kentucky	200 405	5,848,932.00 11,478,010.00	1,287,441.22 $3,517,668.16$	1,137,718.07 1,282,035.22
32	Louisville	7	1,403,500.00	987,917.42	204,586.86
33	Tennessee	g 306	8,047,360.00	1,832,065.03	600, 526, 76
	Total Southern States	3,312	114, 358, 694. 00	33,529,983.13	20,951,013.01
	Total Bouthern Blaces	3,312		33,023, 333.13	
34	Ohio	412	20,668,354.00 3,044,500.00	6, 133, 512. 75	2,597,379.45 499,948.31
35 36	Cincinnati	18	3,044,500.00	1,945,418.20 1,153,114.90	499,948.31
36 37	Cleveland	17	2,969,875.00 615,550.00	236, 902. 75	439, 461, 38
38	Indiana		10,473,485.00	2,453,435.46	53, 058. 66 932, 286. 02
39	Indianapolis	5	175,000.00	20,217.07	29,015.74
40	Illinois		24,958,300.00	6, 236, 079. 83	3,500,487.25
41	Chicago	30	8,125,000.00	1,382,500.00 6,991,998.05	828, 921. 95
42 43	Michigan Detroit	335 8	17,121,000.00 3,520,000.00	2,405,000.00	3,016,746.87 392,337.43
44	Wisconsin	455	13,503,150.00	9 597 007 22	2.151.518.00
45	Milwaukee	7	1 2,200,000 00	532,000.00 2,585,574.01 253,350.00 104,500.00	255, 396. 02 967, 824. 41
46	Minnesota	623	11,822,000.00	2,585,574.01	967,824.41
47 48	Minneapolis. St. Paul.	10	800,000.00 175,000.00	253, 350, 00	121,676.97 43,325.20
49	Iowa.		11,522,500.00	2,298,838.66	1,893,157.68
50	Des Moines	5	450,000.00	25,000.00	53,989.04
51	Dubuque	2	200,000.00		
	Tueludes 6 houles barring continue demonstrant				

a Includes 6 banks having savings departments.

b Chapter 437 of the act of 1908 authorized the bank commissioner of Massachusetts to inspect the books of steamship agents who sell drafts and receive deposits; on October 31, 1908, the number of these bankers in Massachusetts making reports to the bank commissioner was 169; deposits held, \$337,589.81.

c Includes reports of 48 banks with aggregate resources of \$11,346,396.97, which failed to comply with request for a special report, obtained through the courtesy of the state bank examiner of Georgia; includes 4 loan and trust companies and 6 bank and trust companies.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STATE BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION AT THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL. 1909—Continued.

## LIABILITIES.

;	<del>,</del>					_
4	5	6	7	8	9	l
Due to national banks.	Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	Dividends unpaid.	Individual de- posits subject to check.	Savings deposits in interest or savings department.	Demand certificates of deposit.	
\$16,855.23 86,384.23	\$131,791.84 439,215.38	\$566, 41 242, 25 911, 15	\$1,372,766.41 1,773,723.91 7,895,089.97	<b>\$4</b> , 151, 487. 88	\$31,768.84 194,221.04 373,421.34	1 2 3
103, 239. 46	571,007.22	1,719.81	11,041,580.29	4, 151, 487. 88	599, 411, 22	
10.374.049.28	67, 807, 184, 30		341,066,899.82	36, 200, 266. 19		4
8,702,278.99 26,604.26 444,194.10 178,121.62 388,854.17 66,324.90	56, 229, 364, 86 413, 020, 01 3, 923, 415, 31 233, 895, 07 1, 126, 121, 70 72, 050, 84 390, 519, 82	91, 332, 59 74, 928, 37 10, 215, 00 1, 025, 25 573, 66 6, 568, 17 195, 00 1, 500, 00	255, 083, 181. 00 2, 416, 500. 09 24, 638, 339. 87 10, 391, 280. 20 35, 791, 831. 13 1, 661, 308. 75 11, 755, 564. 70	21,058,630.99 1,953,087.07 3,290,363.92 82,271,014.18 99,267.46 45,789,844.94	12,955,187.55 1,875,991.74 226,640.01 133,061.69 73,060.96 456,210.27 48,480.05 1,210.00	4 5 6 7 8 9 10
34,849.00 107,185.68 48,146.19	94,613.94 27,549.08 5,071.31	947. 30 491. 75	1,937,387.37 7,655,374.55 4,288,482.74	3,459,688.14 944,349.07	38,184.89 33,037.65	12 13 14
11,083,059.75	69, 289, 364. 09	99, 421. 72	396, 842, 773. 07	125, 221, 332. 43	13, 522, 643. 67	
435, 467. 79 474, 495, 72 170, 785, 89 107, 988. 28 1, 151, 206. 36 327, 919, 14 106, 583, 89 695, 543, 30 130, 253, 29 2, 904, 656, 33 2, 840, 324, 68 282, 079, 38 120, 635, 00 12, 995, 00 20, 001, 40 111, 330, 20 404, 071, 64 38, 538, 63 610, 886, 58	1, 178, 812, 39 457, 321, 55 462, 594, 89 317, 635, 24 1, 823, 669, 99 1, 000, 495, 82 312, 230, 77 1, 290, 760, 86 633, 229, 41 4, 736, 477, 59 4, 208, 424, 07 552, 596, 22 170, 662, 29 35, 720, 21 32, 100, 11 963, 814, 85 667, 682, 43 158, 865, 76 215, 954, 05	18, 998, 19 8, 154, 60 13, 938, 31 25, 890, 04 44, 901, 75 3, 235, 25 3, 770, 07 7, 653, 75 29, 285, 51 23, 172, 44 11, 106, 50 3, 084, 47 6, 00  53, 030, 10 16, 800, 75 850, 50 6, 545, 02	20, 682, 556. 05 17, 597, 770. 16 15, 143, 874. 11 13, 415, 695. 83 28, 632, 526. 24 5, 366, 880. 28 9, 642, 819. 74 19, 343, 933. 14 29, 805, 039. 56 32, 413, 367. 84 16, 295, 980. 31 18, 228, 547. 51 268, 296. 99 291, 313. 97 6 149, 819. 76 149, 819. 76 14, 123, 406. 52 20, 358, 341. 11 4, 736, 106. 97 20, 376, 752. 86	8, 504, 260, 73 2, 644, 443, 99 2, 830, 406, 36 4, 659, 153, 22 6, 237, 229, 25 6, 237, 243, 243, 243, 243, 243, 243, 243, 243	1, 368, 985, 06 780, 318, 15 1, 702, 645, 98 384, 183, 94 486, 392, 40 195, 643, 08 153, 491, 31 529, 855, 51 162, 966, 66 715, 855, 89 451, 979, 61 185, 090, 50 43, 600, 00 157, 474, 94 242, 067, 51 5, 575, 00	15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33
7,585,348.65	13,612,780.24	255, 225. 00	271,764,630.67	46,555,103.96	7,424,511.40	
312, 640, 99 25, 168, 39 5, 089, 18 138, 587, 29 290, 103, 97 81, 243, 16 775, 930, 89 712, 484, 06 228, 671, 45 157, 641, 58 165, 075, 40 37, 085, 76 12, 702, 32 138, 282, 56 15, 709, 88	935,058,14 122,148,17 90,881,87 240,911,91 559,656,72 30,861,40 1,249,294,42 289,961,36 5,605,206,02 4,394,431,20 1,403,231,44 753,327,19 1,755,223,85 203,606,66 363,278,19 1,802,678,97 190,334,54 10,021,24	20, 141. 41 1, 904. 70 1, 253. 00 1, 815. 50 3, 837. 40 79, 388. 34 1, 923. 00 11, 308. 24 1, 236. 50 7, 153. 70 20, 363. 03 187. 00 10, 054. 00 220. 00 1, 002. 00	49,985,378.17 7,019,486.91 8,030,851.15 2,043,772.80 567,733.87 62,371,005.10 20,614,863.37 42,586,273.33 42,586,273.33 42,586,273.33 5,002,740,78 7,626,336.87 23,359,171.72 3,099,331.70 25,520,816.02 2,007,834.83 381,7112.17	58, 975, 272, 83 11, 736, 740, 95 21, 253, 550, 19 481, 408, 62, 622, 661, 95 177, 550, 18 36, 624, 653, 74 17, 738, 826, 34 88, 389, 167, 758, 829, 894, 84 22, 942, 958, 06 11, 12, 363, 16 22, 937, 738, 08 1, 840, 498, 77, 136, 32, 62 5, 160, 293, 19 597, 143, 23, 24 311, 163, 28	10, 399, 958, 30 148, 923, 79 501, 091, 94 36, 634, 22 14, 663, 417, 29 54, 928, 76 10, 101, 336, 42 775, 001, 38 13, 629, 403, 62 92, 274, 38 12, 337, 657, 85 1, 334, 288, 89 1, 344, 059, 97 26, 093, 06 9, 708, 30 4, 125, 639, 73 182, 455, 03 18, 316, 68	34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51

d Includes 2 bank and trust companies and 1 guaranty trust and savings bank.
Includes reports of 44 banks, dated February 15, 1909, furnished by the state treasurer to complete returns from Alabams; includes 3 loan and trust companies and 18 bank and trust companies.
Includes 5 bank and trust companies.
Fifteen reports dated June 30; includes 56 bank and trust companies.
Fifteen reports dated May 18, 1909.

<sup>10774—</sup>cur 1909——47

No. 75.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-Close of Business on Wednesday, the

			1	2	3
	States and reserve cities.				
		Num-			
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with	ber of banks.	Capital stock	Surplus.	Undivided
	the States.]	Danks.	paid in.	Zarpiast	profits.
52	Missouri	a 964	\$27,332,860.00	<b>\$13,179,346,48</b>	\$5,666,969.55
53	Missouri Kansas City	8	520,000.00	183,000.00	107,142.37
54	St. Joseph	9	515,000.00	86,678.99	210, 797. 02
55	St. Louis	17	5,800,000.00	5,267,000.00	1,794,634.15
	Total Middle Western States	3,717	137,401,649.00	43,406,782.57	20,726,369.23
-	Minds Thelesia	<del></del>			
56 57	North Dakota	432 407	5,582,177.00 4,660,106.00	933, 608. 52 697, 401. 45	620, 536. 42 983, 465. 69
58	Nebraska	625	10,873,740.00	2,073,475.67	1,298,410.64
59	Lincoln	2	100,000.00	3,000.00	713. 44
60	Omaha	2	200,000.00	1,500.00	6, 358, 13
61	Kansas	757	13 636 500 00	4,363,936.12	2 055 455 40
62	Kansas City	7	185,000.00	35,550.00	28,829.24
63	Topeka	5	345,000.00	222, 440. 00	124,956.43
64 65	Wichita	5	180,000.00 1,880,000.00	24,500.00 182,800.00	14, 962. 06 384, 470. 13
66	Montana Wyoming	50 39	761,000.00	261, 624. 89	384, 470. 13 199, 374. 87
67	Colorado	82	1,664,950.00	270, 750. 45	288, 405. 85
68	Denver	4	203, 300. 00	21,400.00	24, 995. 66
69	Pueblo	3	90,000,00	15,000,00	10, 247, 94
70	New Mexico	b 26	982, 102. 00 8, 957, 950. 00	55, 602. 05 751, 726. 47	92,537.41
71	Oklahoma	c 608	8,957,950.00	751,726.47	1,425,968.65
72	Muskogee	5	175,000.00	17,500.00	26,084.92
73	Oklahoma City	7	311,000.00	13,078.54	18,931.39
	Total Western States	3,026	48,998,525.00	9,590,925.62	7,348,625.15
74	Washington	185	7,629,570.00	1, 194, 594. 57	877, 252. 28
75	Seattle	15	2,438,500.00	475,915.79	440, 490. 95
76	Spokane	5	325,000.00	5, 223, 79	20, 214, 72
77	Tacoma	3	425,000.00	15,300.00	10, 449. 26
78	Oregon	105	5,005,550.00	838, 123, 62 311, 977, 30	623, 632, 26 308, 503, 62
79 80	PortlandCalifornia	$\frac{11}{320}$	2, 130, 000. 00 32, 264, 576. 00	12,544,267.26	11,684,562.74
81	Los Angeles.	12	991, 200. 00	43,017.77	92 048 78
82	San Francisco.	19	9.411.910.00	6,410,698.61	5,885,562,33
83 84	Idaho	99	2,560,681,00	6,410,698.61 458,725.78	5,885,562,33 283,337,15 455,314,61
84	Utah	55	2,724,507.00	666,661.98	455, 314. 61
85 86	Salt Lake City	$\frac{5}{24}$	1,050,000.00	250,000.00 501,280.45	174, 085. 23 266, 729. 33
80 87	Nevada	d 32	1,988,120.00 1,192,700.00	501, 280. 45	243, 965, 98
88	Alaska	e 11	1, 113, 600. 00	166, 477. 49	20,518.33
	Total Pacific States	831	54, 479, 304. 00	16,872,071.15	14, 455, 312. 68
	Total United States	11,292	410,717,857.00	150,795,132.84	90, 361, 973. 19
89	Hawaii	f 10	2,455,077.00	617,082,93	188, 435, 08
90	Porto Rico	98	1,354,302.00	518, 234. 68	275, 841. 54
91	Philippines	h 9	1,532,664.00	708, 854. 91	387,517.76
	Total island possessions	27	5,342,043.00	1,844,172.52	851,794.38
	Total United States and island possessions (including reserve cities).	11,319	416,059,900.00	152, 639, 305. 36	91, 213, 767. 57
	Total reserve cities	381	90, 264, 195. 00	55,960,410.19	32,522,558.64
	<del></del>				

a Secretary of state of Missouri classifies banks reporting to his office as state, private banks, and trust companies; savings banks are not permitted to transact a banking business of deposit and discount. (See Art. XIII, 9 R. S. Mo., 1899.) Above statement includes 56 savings banks, so called.

b Includes 2 trust companies, with aggregate capital of \$222,602, and 4 savings banks (so called) officially designated as state banks.
c Includes 3 bank and trust companies.

tary Commission from the State Banks, Showing their Condition at the 28th day of April, 1909—Continued.

4	5	6	7	8	9	<u> </u>
Due to national banks.	Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	Dividends unpaid.	Individual deposits subject to check.	Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.	Demand certificates of deposit.	
\$936, 345. 94 68, 456. 46 557, 836. 98 161, 861. 00	\$6,950,917.76 374,491.04 1,682,259.38 2,666,712.14	\$22,182.90 95.00 1,723.50	\$114,247,293.20 3,225,903.05 1,625,958.13 29,630,581.41	\$2,051,699.01 105,001.30 92,752.59 1,247,501.29	\$1,756,524.34 52,167.00 8,607.61 520,206.82	52 53 54 55
2,985,638.49	20, 261, 267. 32	174, 429. 20	380, 404, 245. 57	219, 104, 444. 43	68, 357, 997. 52	
45,321.39 8,323.52 77,594.06	402,726.90 1,242,352.62 1,456,907.89	21, 472, 63 22, 051, 67 8, 064, 51	15, 543, 616, 69 17, 422, 154, 31 37, 202, 201, 99 207, 362, 91	644, 478. 65 409, 685. 01 478, 727. 39	840, 199. 38 1, 802, 861. 75 6, 257, 672. 41	56 57 58 59
254, 993, 49 4, 109, 83 36, 711, 74 15, 093, 39 24, 353, 98 22, 341, 07 102, 208, 96 70, 498, 59	1,945,394.74 102,272.24 86,274.52 206,333.36 143,752.33 27,430.62 216,654.82 49,072.07	14,336.78 92.00 428.00 14,300.00 20.00 30.00	997,026.35 64,482,103.25 1,125,887.17 2,721,817.50 1,293,812.91 5,875,056.70 2,560,452.38 5,580,132.74 573,313.58	218, 578. 00 1, 261, 507. 74 8, 298. 66 110, 204. 68 61, 171. 00 268, 887. 08 18, 508. 92 256, 834. 40 106, 865. 69	22,000.00 3,383,497.23 1,686.00 8,915.51 86,309.52 725,557.92 95,625.79 534,142.99 2,824.54	59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68
9, 186, 26 13, 742, 47 375, 058, 50 195, 569, 68 9, 004, 28 923, 937, 44	137,807.50 2,133,341.15 45,036.78 269,468.27 7,706,368.57	3,572.96 22,607.56 6.00	370, 274. 54 2, 289, 422. 74 34, 020, 346. 17 691, 210. 39 1, 497, 297. 26	129, 202. 61 113, 250. 08 264, 264. 84 1, 212. 25 3,716, 144. 11	9,335.09 553,240.27 1,417,707.12 53,037.03 16,797.13	69 70 71 72 73
623,721.45 527,072.88 50,891.24	2,560,608.59 1,378,336.46 560,270.49 221,202.76	57, 327, 17 4, 704, 67	28,919,222.37 11,232,369.81 968,781.86 1,738,142.13	14,104,774.83 9,867,920.07 1,300,169.84 1,213,950.33	2,233,827.80 414,957.46 18,745.94 96,915.11	74 75 76 77 78
518,230.02 486,097.89 2,229,210.58 44,733.96 1,411,926.59 66,080.59 182,689.40 133,432.34 144,030.34	2,355,802.28 2,209,081.85 10,410,565.50 56,024.35 8,397,472.12 278,350.72 1,043,412.50 835,877.48 144,603.09	39,213,43 152,355,39 11,536,00 354,75 40,305,47 19,317,73	17, 375, 913, 12 7, 338, 822, 41 73, 328, 168, 98 1, 908, 957, 04 21, 850, 750, 50 8, 000, 706, 89 9, 119, 887, 18 4, 114, 169, 20 5, 969, 693, 04	4,234,008.27 3,935,729.48 26,279,875.43 1,117,495.95 5,802,751.11 284,679.69 3,329,561.19 836,253.29 1,451,155.04	1,476,036.57 650,297.72 7,121,612.78 102,302.40 715,956.92 575,020.09 212,802.38 67,007.63 406,442.59	78 79 80 81 82 83 84 85 86
49, 789. 45 238, 923. 33	234, 717. 59 16, 852. 14		5,969,693.04 7,230,745.70 800,329.40	698, 551. 01 145, 557. 31	436, 521. 29 20, 650. 25	87 88
4, 052, 675. 16	17,044,912.41	289, 556. 21	150,744,666.68	50, 528, 162.77	12, 482, 913. 75	
26,733,898.95	128, 485, 699. 85	926, 808. 05	1,395,773,383.25	449,276,675.58	117,997,982.42	
30, 285. 85	$119,217.12 \\ 130,934.59 \\ 3,458,513.51$	3.00 $12,214.81$ $100,467.00$	2,535,437.99 4,901,321.26 6,356,044.61	1,324,448.14 422,437.19 325,490.19	126, 146. 88 67, 214. 82	89 90 91
30, 285. 85	3,708,665.22	112,684.81	13,792,803.86	2,072,375.52	193, 361. 70	
26,764,184.80	132, 194, 365. 07	1,039,492.86	1, 409, 566, 187. 11	451, 349, 051. 10	118, 191, 344. 12	
17, 477, 569. 73	92, 469, 659. 45	151, 253. 22	486, 484, 592. 34	202,149,796.72	8,993,004.69	

d Includes 1 stock savings bank, with capital of \$25,000 and deposits amounting to \$271,688.42.

e Includes statement of 8 banks compiled from bankers' directories.

f Includes statement of 4 banks compiled from bankers' directories.

g Includes 2 private and 1 savings bank; reports from 3 state banks dated June 30, 1909.

h From reports to War Department dated March 31, 1909, and includes the postal savings bank (250 offices).

No. 75.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY, THE

-			10	11	12
		ŀ	10	11	12
	States and reserve cities.	Num-	Time deposits,		Cashier's, treas-
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with	ber of	including time	Certified checks.	urer's, or secre- tary's checks
	the States.]	banks.	certificates of	Cerumen checks.	tary's checks
	·		deposit.		outstanding.
1	New Hampshire	a 9		\$503.35	\$8,010.77
2	Rhode Island	3		7,363.66	8, 523. 40
3	Connecticut	7		82, 805. 01	9, 679. 78
	Total New England States b	19		90, 672, 02	26, 213. 95
4	New York	199	\$1,402,269.68	36, 941, 196, 23	2,433,607.74
4 5	New York City	44	1, 100, 170. 39	36, 184, 226. 47	2, 433, 607. 74 1, 976, 520. 07
6	Albany Brooklyn	$\frac{2}{11}$	53, 129. 10	44, 548, 91 568, 538, 82	1, 002. 54 292, 295. 67
8	New Jersey.	21	483, 410, 66	33, 522. 74	6,300.00
9	Pennsylvania	127	11,790,178.48	121,744.83	171,860.42
10	Philadelphia	4	3, 265. 67	19, 222. 68	15, 894. 17
$\frac{11}{12}$	Pittsburg Delaware	24 4	4, 174, 906. 35 62, 634. 99	37, 833. 79	74, 443. 93
13	Maryland	36	581, 195, 44	25, 488. 23	3,629.22
14	Baltimore	4	<b></b>	14, 664. 18	
	Total Eastern States	387	14, 319, 689. 25	37, 121, 952. 03	2, 615, 397. 38
15	Virginia	207	4, 524, 145, 49	119, 141. 56	67, 179, 78
16	West Virginia	142	14, 168, 482, 37	9, 627, 68	41, 543. 68
17	North Carolina.	$\frac{274}{202}$	3,621,280.13	18, 662, 59 40, 452, 61	133,747.13 76,753.21
18 19	South CarolinaGeorgia	c 437	2,016,363.01 8,448,663.05	81.697.98	03 980 64
20	Savannah	10	2,639,469.20	3,961.01	4,677.42
21	Florida	d 94	1,084,538.24	21, 494. 83	1 42,926.64
22	Alabama. Mississippi.	e 175 302	1,604,120.68 3,488,681.06	26, 266. 22 8, 535. 98	71, 294. 76 33, 970. 88
24	Louisiana	1 178	3, 197, 431. 12	102, 569, 50	133, 420, 55
25	New Orleans	11	985, 182, 23	85, 987, 62	82, 196, 76
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Texas	390	786, 304. 11 21, 000. 00	5, 521, 65 2, 653, 30	64, 565. 63
28	Fort Worth		22, 216, 11	73.50	403, 72
29	Houston	1	1		22, 175, 39
30	Arkansas	200	1,776,653.85	22, 237. 98	54, 818. 94
$\frac{31}{32}$	Kentucky Louisville	405	13, 254, 958. 27 6, 310, 377, 31	55, 493. 07 25, 834. 49	9,115.88 453.50
33	Tennessee	g 306	4, 269, 464. 84	59, 809. 33	119, 866. 20
	Total Southern States	3,312	62, 241, 086, 22	571, 510. 98	942, 492. 92
34	Ohio	412	21, 649, 714. 13	207, 410. 59	669, 988. 45
35	Cincinnati	18	1,806,695.04	68, 911. 79	545, 840, 34
36 37	Cleveland	17	53, 212, 58 1, 135, 544, 71	51,872.53 14,777.62	58, 306, 41 16, 423, 42
38	Indiana		5, 248, 080. 98	96, 328. 79	82, 388, 68
39	Indianapolis	5	210, 878, 41	1,111.05	82, 388. 68 47, 555. 97
40	Illinois	389	20,731,107.37 1,609,998.56	586, 375. 27	644,751.77
41 42	Chicago		1,609,998.56 18,813.656.91	314, 265, 06 209, 028, 71	536, 049. 20 188, 774. 50
43	Detroit		1,922,723.90	101, 218, 11	111, 214, 55
44	Wisconsin	455	1 28 207 245 22	450, 721. 21	249, 281, 34
45	Milwaukee		1,143,637.70 45,813,770.13 916,100.27	25, 092. 56	96, 132. 25
46 47	Minnesota Minneapolis	623	45,813,770.13	170, 851. 23 15, 219. 80	996, 437. 68
48	St. Paul.	. 4	366, 250, 36	3,327.96	996, 437. 68 99, 352. 22 68, 705. 15
49	Iowa	h 282	366, 250, 36 36, 287, 207, 36	642, 647. 65	3,362.99
50 51	Des Moines Dubuque		1,472,565,13 1,056,381,09	1,610.00	416. 32
91	Dubuque	. 2	1,000,001.09	<b>'</b>	

a Includes 6 banks having savings departments.

b Chapter 437 of the act of 1908 authorized the bank commissioner of Massachusetts to inspect the books of steamship agents who sell drafts and receive deposits; on October 31, 1908, the number of these bankers in Massachusetts making reports to the bank commissioner was 169; deposits held, \$337,589.81.

c Includes reports of 48 banks with aggregate resources of \$11,346,696.97, which failed to comply with request for a special report, obtained through the courtesy of the state bank examiner of Georgia; includes 4 loan and trust companies and 6 bank and trust companies.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STATE BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION AT THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909--Continued.

LIABILITIES-Continued.

Deposits not classified.   Notes and bills   rediscounted.   Silo, 000, 000, 000, 000, 000, 000, 000, 0	12a	13	14	15	18	
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			representing money.			
T5,000.00			\$10,000.00			1
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			75, 000. 00	\$8,850.00		3
254.54			100,000.00	8,850.00		
\$145,000.00			1,098,494.38 452,500.00	195, 154. 69 126, 903. 03 7, 419, 73	\$303,747.14 108,245.00 6,794.91	5 6
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	\$145,000.00		220,000.00	21,889.84	27, 379. 63 1, 843. 62 18, 407, 92	5 6 7 8 9
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		29, 503, 33	55, 000, 00	l	25, 25, 25, 25, 25, 25, 25, 25, 25, 25,	11
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		8,731.38		1,000.00	1 ′	12 13 14
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	145,000.00	128, 170. 25	1,736,704.80	200, 892. 72		
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	8, 500. 00	421, 420. 46		34,796.86		15
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	700.00	618, 615. 98	656, 873, 44 2, 742, 533, 25	1,969.74 15,702.89	89, 243, 40	15 16 17 18
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		50,000.00	4,873,322.59	7, 521. 97 2, 930. 66	248, 035, 27	18 19 20 21
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	18, 222. 07 37, 143. 70	272, 859. 62	2,160,195,45	5, 562. 48	j 40,057.01	21 22 23
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		92, 000. 00	1,770,000.00	18,427.75		22 23 24 25 26
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$				2,210100		27 28 29 30
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		495, 877, 04		8, 926. 10 108, 688. 11	69, 585, 29 2, 640, 38	31
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	1, 226, 945. 81	$\begin{array}{c} 10,550.00 \\ 333,979.26 \end{array}$	655, 937. 36	19, 270. 19 10, 865. 79	128, 821. 98	32 33
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	3, 147, 376. 45	6, 146, 700. 23	17, 260, 232. 75	241,829.93	1,161,498.74	
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	495. 35	103, 433. 13	10,000.00	218.70	348, 628. 26	34 35 36
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		16, 500. 00	115, 449, 41	150.00 234,990.11	l	37
2,007.67 79,953.00 324,316.58 26,620.23 45,620.08 23,449.18 224,313.93 222,163.48 25,256.42 43,428.19 8,300.00		40,750.00	8, 899. 41 943, 000. 00 679, 000. 00	207, 500, 00 46, 904, 21 34, 110, 89	3,750,119.53 3,749,732,74	39 40 41
8,300.00	2,007.67		324, 316. 58	26, 620. 23 23, 449. 18	45, 620, 08	42 43
25,755.60			**********	8,300.00	[ <i>.</i>	44 45 46
259,736.39 29,957.89 255,903.00 7,080.13 1,528.70	950 796 90					47 48
259,736.39 29,957.89 255,903.00 7,080.13 1,528.70 500.00	259, 150. 39		250, 903, 00	7,080.13 500.00		50 51

d Includes 2 bank and trust companies and 1 guaranty trust and savings bank.
c Includes reports of 44 banks, dated February 15, 1909, furnished by the state treasurer to complete returns from Alabama; includes 3 loan and trust companies and 18 bank and trust companies.
f Includes 5 bank and trust companies.
g Fifteen reports dated June 30; includes 56 bank and trust companies.
h Fifteen reports dated May 18, 1909.

No. 75.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY, THE

$\Box$			10	11	12
	States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks.	Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.	Certified checks.	Cashier's, treas- urer's, or secre- tary's checks outstanding.
52 53 54 55	Missouri. Kansas City. St. Joseph. St. Louis.	a 964 8 9 17	\$41, 999, 885. 93 808, 353. 89 484, 747. 79 21, 293, 512. 23	\$56, 646. 55 18, 513. 27 1, 465. 00 59. 80	\$775, 150. 23 41, 355. 03 152, 475. 30 459, 192. 22
	Total Middle Western States	3,717	228, 940, 668. 13	2, 420, 010. 00	3, 610, 135. 64
56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65 66 67 70 71 72 73	North Dakota South Dakota Nebraska Lincoln Omaha Kansas Kansas City Topeka Wichita Montana Wyoming Colorado Denver Pueblo New Mexico Oklahoma Muskogee Oklahoma City	4	12, 315, 659. 94 16, 503, 041. 83 22, 655, 616. 17 14, 208. 03 194, 150. 91 12, 593, 031. 37 204, 851. 67 296, 027. 07 47, 095. 63 2, 114, 076. 04 789, 670. 83 1, 209, 837. 73 1, 209, 837. 73 1, 209, 837. 73 41, 409. 431. 440 3, 441, 487. 28 148, 545. 98 188, 728. 46	62, 330. 12 108, 945, 95 122, 745, 52 2, 400. 00 152. 00 167, 697. 09 1, 624. 25 18, 948. 75 3, 249. 36 4, 825, 75 49. 18 4, 330. 70 153. 50 2, 998. 33 135, 442. 65 4, 595. 51, 291. 00	258, 126. 00 94, 245. 86 235, 272. 02 2, 405. 70 26, 960. 7 289, 903. 7 299, 903. 8 37, 915. 6 8, 498. 30 36, 292. 60 53, 616. 57 9, 550. 26 76, 101. 14 33, 341. 06 3, 113. 94 13, 741. 10 319, 804. 14 7, 678. 9 3, 384. 07
j	Total Western States	3,026	71, 716, 555. 59	609, 367. 29	1, 300, 390. 89
74 75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83 84 85 86 87 88	Washington Seattle Spokane Tacoma Oregon Portland California Los Angeles San Francisco Idaho Utah Salt Lake City Nevada Arizona Alaska	15 5 3 105 11 320 12 19 99 55 5	6,005,131.79 1,828,439.16 127,971.95 264,937.19 6,799,638.13 5,292,052.98 14,869,499.47 297,487.95 4,065,677.35 1,938,584.25 2,183,911.84 979,880.60 530,981.57 545,435.43	127, 118, 62 79, 574, 49 1, 350, 00 6, 491, 62 71, 309, 41 54, 672, 78 422, 569, 87 6, 540, 56 241, 880, 06 45, 322, 78 33, 873, 90 47, 860, 61 30, 980, 45 7, 961, 99 5, 415, 00	165, 957. 99 99, 431. 76 12, 923. 72 28, 063. 06 44, 959. 34 33, 527. 10 376, 835. 06 29, 974. 30 167, 274. 25 19, 743. 41 110, 674. 28 49, 615. 96 47, 526. 47 46, 921. 34
1	Total Pacific States	831	32, 873, 182. 48	793, 642. 02	812, 617. 89
	Total United States	11,292	410, 091, 181. 67	41,607,154.34	9, 307, 248. 67
89 90 91	Hawaii. Porto Rico. Philippines	i 9	1, 238, 783. 05 165, 460. 07 1, 792, 804. 37	13, 653. 00 1, 500. 00 115, 725. 94	79,060.96
	Total island possessions	27	3, 197, 047. 49	130, 878. 94	79,060.96
	Total United States and island pos- sessions (including reserve cities).	11,319	413, 288, 229. 16	41,738,033.28	9, 386, 309. 63
	Total reserve cities	381	63, 568, 301. 50	38, 126, 073. 80	5, 283, 432. 02

a Secretary of state of Missouri classifies banks reporting to his office as state, private banks, and trust companies; savings banks are not permitted to transact a banking business of deposit and discount. (See Art. XIII, 9 R. S. Mo., 1899.) Above statement includes 56 savings banks, so called.

b Includes 2 trust companies, with aggregate capital of \$222,602, and 4 savings banks (so called) officially designated as state banks.
c Includes 3 bank and trust companies.
d Includes 1 stock savings bank, with capital of \$25,000 and deposits amounting to \$271,688.42.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STATE BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION AT THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909--Continued.

LIABILITIES-Continued.

12a	13	14	15	18	Γ
Deposits not classified.	Notes and bills rediscounted.	Bills payable, including certifi- cates of deposit representing money. borrowed.	Reserved for taxes.	All other liabilities.	
	\$647,624.33	\$1,946,923.85	<b>\$</b> 47, 082. 01	\$9,987.08	52 53
	394, 550, 80	33,600.00	1,500.00 40,156.59	2,808.89	54 55
<b>\$</b> 262, 239. 41	1, 174, 199. 88	4, 995, 300. 16	441,742.15	4, 271, 883. 62	
2, 290. 00	71,066.30 164,488.47 85,294.45	551, 336, 00 381, 865, 50 166, 000, 00	6, 265. 69 446. 60 5, 772. 84	162. 73 54, 881. 07 3, 131. 95	56 57 58 59
413, 241. 53	250, 471.01	199, 013. 51	6, 023. 88 92. 99	2,792.00 54,223.63	60 61 62
63. 20	48, 300. 00 44, 157. 45	1,000.00 290,000.00 19,031.25 78,300.00	7, 245. 81 3, 654. 06	18, 384. 59 207. 86	63 64 65 66 67
	8,000.00 5,775.00	4,800.00 10,000.00 58,000.00	528. 80 7, 602. 90	69.37	68 69 70
72,453.69	89,750.63	343,054.03 10,000.00	21,910.59	423, 318. 65 1, 172. 55	71 72 73
488, 048. 42	767, 303. 31	2,086,600.29	58, 922. 37	554, 379. 85	
	65, 500, 00 6, 000, 00	685, 569. 55 918. 10	10, 106. 60	35, 380. 56 9, 609. 33	74 75 76
4, 522. 29	30, 250. 00	85,000.00 239,700.00	1,786.08 1,286.16	8, 489. 02 698. 08	77 78 79
5, 262, 400. 27 102, 940. 00	175, 302, 00 90, 000, 00	1,443,546.37 15,967.25 147,036.76	32,649.77 723.55 11,981.77	515, 505. 72 507. 41 886, 638. 11	80 81 82
99,792.29	116, 566, 29 25, 050, 00	219, 980. 20 93, 007. 85	27, 789. 06 16, 969. 85	1,951.75 30,392.13	83 84 85
5,845,000.00	91,000.00 24,250.00	320, 259, 60 132, 500, 00 11, 000, 00	1,021.46	17,314.22 533.00 345.50	86 87 88
11, 211, 714. 85	527, 918. 29	3, 145, 563. 57	73, 352. 97	609, 911. 90	
15, 254, 379. 13	8,744,291.96	29, 324, 401. 57	1,025,590.14	6,922,853.57	
3,744,262.00 h1,325,289.93 j3,115,580.30		9, 687. 54 254, 337. 40	6,860.93	374,627.20 1,776,454.06 3,360,348.40	89 90 91
8, 185, 132. 23		264, 024. 94	6,860.93	5, 511, 429. 66	
23, 439, 511. 36	8,744,291.96	29, 588, 426. 51	1,032,451.07	12, 434, 283. 23	
102, 940. 00	725, 904. 12	4, 365, 384. 48	546,773.17	5, 201, 052. 92	

Includes statement of 8 banks compiled from bankers' directories.

Includes statement of 4 banks compiled from bankers' directories.

Includes 2 private and 1 savings bank; reports from 3 state banks dated June 30, 1909.

Includes \$580,000 bank notes and \$727,635.50 bonds issued.

If rom reports to War Department dated March 31, 1909, and includes the postal savings bank (250 offices).

i Includes deposits of insular government.

No. 76.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Monetion at the Close of Business on

# RESOURCES.

States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]  Maine	Number of banks.  52 a 47 b 21 189 15 18 88	(a) On demand, unsecured by collateral.  \$395, 541. 73 969, 642. 08 787, 353. 01 3, 504, 798. 10 35, 600. 00	(b) On demand, secured by collateral. \$1,105,228.53 3,458,726.56 530,155.2 6,361,764.39	(c) On time, with two or more names, unsecured by collateral. \$187, 308, 92 4, 192, 335, 05 1, 244, 544, 85
New Hampshire Vermont Massachusetts, Boston Rhode Island Connecticut	a 47 b 21 189 15 18	969, 642, 08 787, 353, 01 3, 504, 798, 16	3, 458, 726, 56 530, 155, 21	4, 192, 335, 05
Total New England States		20,900.00 3,278,911.26	287, 271, 00 193, 285, 79 9, 392, 997, 89	1,244,344.83 31,844,905.05 7,745,467.00 2,463,878.64 649,832.81
	415	8,957,146.24	21,042,158.37	40, 582, 805. 32
New York New York City Albany	137 31 7	300.00	876, 223. 18 277, 300. 00	
Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania	20 27 11		503, 200, 00 370, 663, 95 5, 586, 527, 75 2, 683, 100, 00	
Pittsburg Delaware	1 2 27 14	32,550.00 31,700.00	2,903,127.75 140,515.00 1,110,252.39 1,088,502.39	105, 248. 70
Total Eastern States	204	32,850.00	8,084,182.27	105, 248. 70
West Virginia	1		51,299.00	
Total Southern States	1		51, 299. 00	
ClevelandIndiana	3 1 5 3		5, 406, 633, 27 5, 406, 633, 27 3, 985, 00	487,744.32 109,700.00
Minneapolis	10 4	117, 163, 42 117, 163, 42	6,600.00	12, 565. 00 35. 00
				610,009.32
	1 1	117,100.42	7,500.00 7,500.00	
Total Pacific States	1		7,500.00	
Total United States (including re- serve cities)	642	9,107,159.66	34,602,357.91	41, 298, 063, 34 7, 745, 502, 00
	New York City. Albany. Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania. Philadelphia. Pittsburg Delaware. Maryland Baltimore. Total Eastern States. West Virginia. Total Southern States. Ohio Cleveland Indiana. Wisconsin Milwaukee Minnesota. Minneapolis. St. Paul. Total Middle Western States. California. San Francisco. Total Pacific States. Total United States (including re-	New York City	New York City	New York City

aExclusive of 8 guaranty savings banks, classed with stock savings banks. Savings departments of 6 state banks are included in figures for New Hampshire state banks.

tary Commission from the Mutual Savings Banks, Showing their Condi-Wednesday, the 28th day of April, 1909.

## RESOURCES.

	Loans and		2 1rafts.			
(d)	(e)	( <i>f</i> )	(g)	(a)	(b)	l
On time, single- name paper, unsecured by collateral.	On time, secured by collateral.	Secured by real- estate mort- gages or other liens on realty.	Loans and discounts not classified.	Secured.	Unsecured.	
\$281, 622, 58 736, 798, 52 4, 135, 791, 66 3, 175, 000, 00 3, 090, 855, 29 50, 000, 00	\$2,149,545,52 2,453,635,27 142,230,87 81,411,113,44 28,950,399,35 1,976,340,00 967,551,63	\$8,014,706.76 14,028,905.53 13,421,999.67 1,008,523.00 80,000.00 17,068,590.94 83,512,427.34		\$74,576.13	\$13, 226. 67 228. 40	
8, 295, 068. 05	89, 100, 416, 73	137,055,453.24	1, 134, 375. 20	74, 576. 13	13, 455. 07	ĺ
1, 260. 00 21, 600. 00 21, 600. 00 96, 959. 22	38, 547, 623, 98 1, 500, 00 990, 650, 00 988, 650, 00 2, 000, 00 379, 210, 76 327, 597, 25	89, 461, 880. 74 74, 362, 785. 00 2, 835, 095. 74 12, 264, 000. 00 10, 597, 654. 35 1, 546, 081. 99 664, 717. 67 240, 148. 70 569, 581. 42 7, 128, 596, 85 6, 785, 296, 13	1, 240, 489, 68 3, 860, 00	20.00 20.00 744.88	. 10	1: 1: 1: 1: 1: 1: 1: 1: 1: 1: 1: 1: 1: 1
119,819.22	39, 918, 984. 74	109, 303, 745. 35	1,240,489.68	764.88	113.90	
	4, 612. 50	850, 846. 50				1
	4,612.50	850, 846. 50				
300, 00 37, 078, 05 2, 078, 05	7,000.00 627,802.72 48,543.02 16,289.07 1,521,504.01 137,266.23	11, 572, 846. 35 10, 947, 582. 35 6, 982, 406. 19 705, 164. 70 23, 400. 00 959, 345. 98 759, 811. 98		111.78	23. 25 26. 11 26. 11	20 21 21 22 24 24 24 26
10,000.00 37,378.05	26,050.00 2,204,849.75	199, 534. 00		111.78	49, 36	2
01,010.00	2, 201, 013.10	33, 592, 520, 65 33, 592, 520, 65 33, 592, 520, 65			10.00	2:
8, 452, 265. 32	131, 228, 863. 72	301,022,329.96	2,374,864.88	75, 452, 79	13,618.33	
3, 208, 678. 05	30, 448, 251. 90	142,754,892.22	3,860.00	20.00	139.91	

 $<sup>\</sup>delta$ For abstract of reports of the trust companies of Vermont, heretofore included with mutual savings banks in reports of the Comptroller of the Currency, see abstract of Vermont trust companies.

No. 76.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Monetion at the Close of Business on Wednesday,

			Bonds, e	31 etc.—Domestic se	ecurities.
	States and reserve cities.	Num- ber of	(a)	(b)	(¢)
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	banks.	United States bonds.	State, county, and municipal bonds.	Railroad bonds.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Maine New Hampshire Vermont. Massachusetts. Boston Rhode Island Connecticut.		\$79, 140, 00 83, 185, 00 44, 000, 00 15, 259, 69 1, 200, 000, 00 120, 500, 00	\$23, 999, 422, 94 9, 126, 722, 81 10, 102, 558, 12 90, 198, 851, 80 28, 255, 662, 07 8, 581, 043, 35 46, 694, 756, 39	\$29, 651, 480, 41 17, 336, 213, 69 160, 768, 038, 07 41, 677, 008, 68 15, 734, 364, 95 105, 360, 303, 72
	Total New England States	415	1,542,084.69	188, 703, 355. 41	328, 850, 400. 84
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18	New York New York City Albany Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania Philadelphia Pittsburg Delaware Maryland Baltimore	11 7	4,605,992.10 1,310,745.48 2,000,000.00 2,292,176.64 2,900,000.00 2,400,000.00 2,605,629.65 2,600,000.00	392, 282, 828, 36 174, 932, 401, 29 17, 728, 388, 14 76, 779, 333, 65 29, 748, 681, 60 33, 032, 188, 94 25, 886, 112, 50 6, 057, 845, 51 216, 000, 00 20, 299, 338, 59 20, 293, 831, 30	242, 400, 507. 23 145, 286, 124. 71 13, 531, 983. 75 24, 362, 238. 35 18, 956, 280. 40 98, 098, 673. 60 94, 757, 443. 60 2, 941, 230. 00 3, 619, 877. 37 37, 080, 377. 17 36, 603, 019. 48
	Total Eastern States	204	12, 403, 798. 39	475, 579, 037. 49	400, 155, 715. 77
19	West Virginia.	1		93, 020. 15	
	Total Southern States	1		93, 020. 15	
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27	Ohio. Cleveland. Indiana. Wisconsin. Milwaukee. Minnesota. Minneapolis.	1 5 3 2 10	1,306,472.00 1,175,000.00 135,100.00 8,144,091.84 8,143,431.84	15, 535, 413. 97 13, 205, 975. 26 1, 922, 324. 83 125, 301. 95 1, 217, 015. 27 191, 785. 00	12, 760, 111. 50 12, 760, 111. 50 25, 171. 66 597, 312. 50
21	St. Paul		9, 585, 663. 84	1,019,830.27	581,312.50
28	California	1	9,822,029.20	18,800,056.02 1,924,033.11	13, 382, 595. 66
29	San Francisco		9,822,029.20	1,924,033.11	1,037,181.66
	Total Pacific States	1	9,822,029.20	1,924,033.11	1,037,181.66
	Total United States (including reserve cities).  Total reserve cities.	642 106	33, 353, 576, 12 27, 451, 866, 52	685, 099, 502. 18 366, 275, 198. 10	743, 425, 893. 93 373, 537, 654. 23

 $<sup>\</sup>alpha Exclusive$  of 8 guaranty savings banks, classed with stock savings banks. Savings departments of 6 state banks are included in figures for New Hampshire state banks.

tary Commission from the Mutual Savings Banks, Showing their Condities 28Th day of April, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

	4		3 Bonds, etc.—Fo	curities.	31 te.—Domestic sec	Bonds, e
	Donkina	(b)	(a)	(f)	(¢)	(d)
	Banking house.	Other securities.	Government bonds.	Stocks.	Other bonds.	Bonds of other public service corporations, including street and interurban railway bonds.
	\$428, 973. 36 423, 305. 72	\$91, 539. 50		\$3,610,148.69 12,371,783.03	\$1,519,364.37 463,072.83	\$17, 234, 315. 33 5, 378, 434. 88
3 4 5	295, 641, 65 7, 085, 851, 09 2, 325, 000, 00 298, 467, 45 1, 544, 361, 21	270, 737. 50 14, 000. 00 75, 495. 76	\$36, 440. 40	109, 845, 00 11, 375, 802, 21 1, 760, 254, 37 3, 301, 131, 07 7, 640, 911, 11	3, 068. 05 3, 535, 982. 45 510, 090. 50 1, 522, 472. 50 972, 708. 68	22, 143, 177, 43 4, 471, 360, 00 8, 867, 915, 75 1, 297, 924, 88
-  '	10,076,600.48	451,772.76	36, 440. 40	38, 409, 621.11	8,016,668.88	54, 921, 768. 27
9	13,046,776.41 6,022,472.83 565,000.00 2,202,325.27				6, 391, 138. 98 5, 089, 750. 33	1,591,480.83 24,968.75 136,670.00
12 13 14 15 16 17	890, 232, 42 988, 100, 00 629, 000, 00 300, 000, 00 70, 000, 00 1, 259, 236, 69 1, 179, 419, 99		31, 404. 07	47, 500. 00 574, 967. 50 33, 000. 00 541, 967. 50 350, 094. 85 223, 976. 50 115, 025. 00	1, 309, 986. 06 607, 149. 45 702, 836. 61 98, 750. 00 7, 642, 638. 30 6, 639, 048. 30	3, 833, 817. 35 2, 998, 997. 50 525, 319. 85 2, 425, 120. 21 3, 292, 742. 56 3, 039, 723. 23
-   - '	16, 254, 345. 52		31,404.07	1,196,538.85	15, 442, 513. 34	11, 143, 160. 95
19	65,000.00				47,000.00	32,500.00
	65,000.00				47,000.00	32, 500. 00
21 22 23	1,103,725.24 1,041,725.24 91,530.20 15,000.00			50,400.00 50,400.00 16,900.00 4,131.66	1,526,482.40 1,526,482.40 167,313.45 46,000.00	317, 000. 00 317, 000. 00
	371, 271. 98 356, 271. 98				81, 342. 25	17,000.00
. 27					9,342.25	
=	1,581,527.42		387, 254. 00	71, 431. 66	1,821,138.10	334, 000. 00
	1,020,570.30 1,020,570.30				1,996,591.50 1,996,591.50	3, 036, 470. 32 3, 036, 470. 32
	1,020,570.30				1,996,591.50	3, 036, 470. 32
	28, 998, 043. 72 15, 641, 785. 61	728, 898. 26 50, 125. 50	455, 098. 47 387, 254. 00	39, 677, 591, 62 2, 500, 646, 87	27, 323, 911, 82 17, 081, 291, 34	69, 467, 899, 54 14, 550, 509, 65

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>b</sup>For abstract of reports of the trust companies of Vermont, heretofore included with mutual savings banks in reports of the Comptroller of the Currency, see abstract of Vermont trust companies.

No. 76.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Monetion at the Close of Business on Wednesday,

			5	6	7
	States and reserve cities. [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks.	Furniture and fixtures.	Other real estate owned.	Mortgages owned.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Maine New Hampshire Vermont. Massachusetts. Boston. Rhode Island Connecticut.	52 a 47 b 21 189 15 18 88	\$47, 313, 04 41, 623, 78 7, 874, 12 180, 197, 49 3, 709, 00 12, 000, 00 49, 938, 24	\$1,532,478,19 844,969,49 187,153,26 3,450,221,59 332,908,34 591,206,42 913,774,23	\$3,074,433.48 7,120,633.21 12,847,941.64 331,340,764.95 95,938,112.07 4,985,299.65 5,017,075.96
	Total New England States	415	338, 946. 67	7,519,803.18	364, 386, 148. 89
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16	New York New York City Albany Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania Philadelphia Pittsburg Delaware Maryland	137 31 7 20 27 11 7 1 2 27	266, 824, 81 57, 133, 87 45, 000, 00 11, 562, 83 180, 575, 70 3, 224, 29 449, 29 37, 030, 00 25, 768, 60	4, 527, 659, 52 2, 908, 217, 03 84, 050, 58 416, 000, 00 43, 050, 00 418, 787, 66 312, 210, 01 99, 344, 13 55, 074, 04 416, 384, 44	637, 097, 697, 11 347, 640, 999, 18 34, 288, 356, 16 103, 733, 905, 93 26, 068, 031, 43 23, 001, 634, 30 13, 056, 663, 88 8, 387, 331, 20 2, 563, 926, 00 3, 741, 046, 42
18	Baltimore Total Eastern States	204	2,110.00 513,423.40	402, 545. 73 5, 460, 955. 66	3,085,018.77 692,472,335.26
19	West Virginia	1	513, 423. 40	9,700.00	092, 472, 333, 20
19	Total Southern States.	1		9,700.00	
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27	Ohio. Cleveland. Indiana. Wisconsin. Milwaukee. Minnesota. Minneapolis. St. Paul.	3 1 5 3 2 10 4 3	8,684.00 5,000.00 4,278.32 1,514.08 14,764.17 5,061.30 5,392.63	37, 329, 38 29, 962, 48 10, 114, 71 261, 206, 35 247, 008, 03 1, 648, 32	4,600,947.89 3,121,870.18 1,479,077.71
21	Total Middle Western States	21	32,726.49	308, 650. 44	5, 236, 978. 25
28 29	CaliforniaSan Francisco	1 1	21, 512, 80 21, 512, 80	218, 279, 05 218, 279, 05	
	Total Pacific States	1	21, 512, 80	218, 279. 05	
	Total United States (including reserve cities)	642 106	906, 609. 36 153, 445. 80	13, 517, 388, 33 5, 052, 173, 70	1,062,095,462.40 610,731,335.08

a Exclusive of 8 guaranty savings banks, classed with stock savings banks. Savings departments of 6 State banks are included in figures for New Hampshire state banks.

tary Commission from the Mutual Savings Banks, Showing their Condities 28th day of April, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

8	9	10	11	Actual cas	h on hand.	T
Due from national banks.	Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	Checks and other cash items.	Exchanges for clearing house.	(a) Gold coin.	(b) Gold certificates.	
\$1, 337, 704, 91 1, 838, 398, 16 1, 311, 539, 19 17, 581, 868, 05 5, 287, 794, 37 2, 730, 415, 30 4, 534, 603, 95	\$305, 622, 17 75, 447, 63 280, 282, 04 4, 443, 009, 08 2, 034, 196, 62 1, 039, 976, 50 1, 323, 366, 44	\$65, 190. 58 17, 673. 62 22, 860. 89 233, 577. 45 55, 500. 95 7, 833. 79 78, 449. 65	\$723. 63 150. 00 716. 08	\$17, 295, 00 21, 435, 00 10, 546, 00 74, 990, 00 3, 568, 00 5, 363, 00 176, 363, 00	\$21,380.00 15,330.00 8,440.00 504,340.00 271,490.00 292,810.00 206,190.00	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
29, 334, 529. 56	7,467,703.86	425,585.98	1,589.71	305,992.00	1,048,490.00	
20, 629, 215, 62 9, 350, 418, 53 1, 371, 405, 17 2, 314, 725, 52 2, 139, 836, 85 6, 070, 143, 87 4, 259, 362, 73 1, 398, 773, 43	62, 107, 409, 88 33, 523, 916, 24 2, 095, 689, 10 10, 978, 358, 79 1, 476, 466, 39 1, 732, 855, 04 1, 590, 665, 78	652, 169. 05 172, 482. 18 5, 345. 96 11, 753. 81 42, 210. 78 23, 940. 50 20, 364. 15 2, 481. 30	20,076.85 210.75	568, 299, 50 214, 351, 50 31, 285, 00 6, 974, 00 53, 199, 50 1, 346, 835, 00 1, 229, 487, 50 101, 567, 50	1,245,700.00 778,290.00 22,310.00 224,580.00 186,920.00 103,510.00	8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15
304, 824, 46 1, 509, 357, 15 1, 332, 255, 70	251, 644, 49 140, 171, 50	16, 608. 32 5, 579. 08		19,459.50 5,300.00	319,580.00 317,730.00	16 17 18
30, 653, 377. 95	65,568,375.80	734, 928. 65	20,076.85	1,987,793.50	1,855,710.00	
29, 674. 32	37,082.27	645.04				19
29, 674. 32	37,082.27	645, 04		<u></u>		
3,806,297.92 3,247,009.57 1,191,650.64 25,769.04 1,020.52 1,322,686.10	2,650,151.87 2,650,151.87 100,136.73 106,605.55 8,393.59	19, 280, 70 10, 682, 53 45, 525, 74 2, 520, 60 4, 093, 58	4 900 04	28, 276, 00 9, 00 65, 228, 00 920, 00 170, 00	90,390.00 71,940.00 22,670.00 1,700.00	20 21 22 23 24
888,719.16 368,367.36	250, 048. 64 146, 880. 64 25, 151. 57	54.00 3,247.51	4, 276. 74 4, 276. 74	6,387.50 852.50 3,390.00	260. 00 2,000. 00	25 26 27
6, 346, 403. 70	3, 106, 942. 79	71, 420, 62	4,276.74	100,811.50	117,900.00	
659, 824. 21 659, 824. 21	136, 252, 25 136, 252, 25	105, 415, 96 105, 415, 96		219, 930, 00 219, 930, 00		28 29
659, 824, 21	136, 252, 25	105, 415. 96		219, 930, 00		
67, 023, 809. 74 30, 479, 676. 27	76, 316, 356, 97 53, 329, 827, 95	1, 337, 996, 25 392, 907, 43	25, 943. 30 4, 487. 49	2,614,527.00 1,816,885.00	3,022,100.00 1,789,110.00	

 $<sup>^</sup>b\mathrm{For}$  abstract of reports of the trust companies of Vermont, heretofore included with mutual savings banks in reports of the Comptroller of the Currency, see abstract of Vermont trust companies.

No. 76.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Monetion at the Close of Business on Wednesday,

				12	1
	States and reserve cities.	Num-	Actual ca	sh on hand—Co	ntinued.
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	ber of banks.	(c) Silver dollars.	(d) Silver certifi- cates.	(e) Subsidiary and minor coin.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Maine New Hampshire Vermont Massachusetts Boston Rhode Island Connecticut	52 a 47 b 21 189 15 18 88	\$941.00 1,333.00 1,608.00 4,738.00 100.00 43.00 1,433.00	\$27, 287. 00 19, 348. 00 6, 828. 00 233, 067. 00 60, 172. 00 16, 271. 00 66, 950. 00	\$8, 472. 53 4, 038. 33 4, 993. 63 28, 635. 20 5, 734. 01 3, 445. 77 10, 230. 35
ĺ	Total New England States	415	10,096.00	369, 751. 00	59, 815. 81
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16	New York New York City. Albany. Brooklyn. New Jersey. Pennsylvania. Philadelphia. Pittsburg. Delaware.	137 31 7 20 27 11 7 1	3,961.00 386.00 252.00 276.00 708.00 2,192.00 1,024.00 128.00	759, 655, 00 410, 392, 00 13, 967, 00 167, 889, 00 82, 401, 00 21, 669, 00 16, 670, 00	62, 066, 85 19, 887, 73 3, 568, 96 19, 408, 73 7, 088, 79 13, 279, 05 12, 111, 39 30
17 18	Maryland Baltimore.	27 14	2,357.00 2,124.00	12,969.00 10,930.00	8,863.25 4,952.74
	· Total Eastern States	204	9, 218. 00	876, 694. 00	91, 297. 94
19	West Virginia.	1			
	Total Southern States	1			
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27	Ohio. Cleveland Indiana. Wisconsin Milwaukee Minnesota. Minneapolis St. Paul	3 1 5 3 2 10 4 3	3, 175. 00 1, 000. 00 4, 093. 00 483. 00 36. 00 1, 894. 00 1, 205. 00 334. 00	77, 053. 00 71, 949. 00 46, 741. 00 1, 720. 00 340. 00 2, 850. 00 277. 00 2, 000. 00	10, 657. 54 6, 468. 54 3, 453. 79 169. 94 7. 05 1, 912. 48 1, 120. 52 329. 50
	Total Middle Western States	21	9,645.00	128, 364. 00	16, 193. 75
28 29	California San Francisco.	1 1	1,061.00 1,061.00		1,960.58 1,960.58
	Total Pacific States	1	1,061.00		1,960.58
	Total United States (including re- serve cities). Total reserve cities.	642 106	30,020.00 7,926.00	1,374,809.00 753,686.00	169, 268. 08 75, 550. 05

 $<sup>\</sup>it a$  Exclusive of 8 guaranty savings banks, classed with stock savings banks. Savings departments of 6 tate banks are included in figures for New Hampshire state banks.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE MUTUAL SAVINGS BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITIES 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

Actual	12 cash on hand—Cont	inued.	14		
(j) Legal-tender notes.	(g) National-bank notes.	(h) Cash not classified.	All other items.	Total resources.	
\$18, 575. 00 13, 156. 00 4, 200. 00 199, 292. 00 54, 156. 00 128, 342. 00 78, 726. 00	\$53, 622. 00 32, 204. 00 44, 892. 00 464, 247. 00 89, 907. 00 47, 750. 00 133, 727. 00	\$437. 21 7, 900. 40 91, 264. 54 25, 360. 26 33. 27 419, 378. 51	\$44,000.00 5,320.93 36,806.44 183,671.75	\$95, 303, 814, 38 81, 073, 672, 12 42, 599, 787, 24 782, 688, 006, 71 223, 435, 821, 59 74, 230, 475, 83 274, 695, 289, 02	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
442, 291. 00	776, 442. 00	519, 013. 93	320, 678. 52	1, 350, 591, 045. 30	
1,272,171.00 529,995.00 7,748.00 199,719.00 31,642.00 1,119,729.00 915,382.00	1,130,138.00 467,151.00 26,979.00 246,269.00 93,584.00 29,315.00 21,975.00	160, 683. 81 2, 702. 71 92. 87 92. 87 92. 87	908, 647, 62 471, 961, 02 131, 458, 56 33, 061, 88 186, 812, 52 109, 764, 59	1, 520, 618, 521, 23 803, 855, 176, 93 72, 923, 653, 12 236, 475, 581, 76 93, 724, 216, 32 182, 879, 565, 36 150, 785, 139, 32	8 9 10 11 12 13 14
190, 782. 00 1, 100. 00 69, 311. 00 37, 366. 00	22, 215. 00 20, 360. 00	1, 356. 20 961, 328. 65 915, 854. 59	146, 964. 82 144, 856. 09	26, 816, 483, 78 10, 484, 603, 62 90, 071, 975, 18 85, 184, 302, 77	15 16 17 18
2, 493, 953. 00	1, 275, 252. 00	1, 123, 461. 53	1,352,189.55	1,897,778,881.71	
	2,500.00		2, 524. 32	1, 226, 404. 10	19
	2,500.00		2, 524. 32	1, 226, 404. 10	
80, 349. 00 71, 949. 00 2, 140. 00 1, 895. 00 1, 450. 00 5, 786. 00	532, 564, 00 503, 644, 00 116, 135, 00 4, 466, 00 421, 00 38, 273, 00	4,765.93	179.08 152,136.39	57, 953, 577, 50 53, 482, 930, 01 12, 048, 609, 43 1, 229, 540, 44 53, 041, 31 19, 757, 485, 18	20 21 22 23 24
140.00 3,500.00	29, 533. 00 5, 480. 00	4,765.93	151, 341. 00 795. 39	14,311,199.61 3,753,978.01	25 26 27
90.170.00	691, 438. 00	4,765.93	152, 315. 47	90, 989, 212. 55	-
	237.00 237.00		539, 092. 14 539, 092. 14	54, 340, 461. 73 54, 340, 461. 73	28 29
	237.00		539, 092. 14	54, 340, 461. 73	
3, 026, 414. 00	2,745,869.00	1,647,241.39	2,366,800.00	3, 394, 926, 005. 39	
2,012,187.00	1,411,956.00	948,776.36	1, 472, 566. 08	1,725,417,769.94	ļ

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>b</sup> For abstract of reports of the trust companies of Vermont, heretofore included with mutual savings banks in reports of the Comptroller of the Currency, see abstract of Vermont trust companies.

No. 76.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Monetion at the Close of Business on Wednesday,

# LIABILITIES.

			1	2	3
	States and reserve cities. [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks.	Capital stock paid in.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Maine. New Hampshire Vermont. Massachusetts Boston Rhode Island Connecticut.  Total New England States.	52 a 47 b 21 189 15 18 88		\$4,949,752.73 4,627,791.85 2,368,608.49 33,977,967.88 9,745,945.05 3,634,181.51 11,309,470.74	\$2,622,637.73 2,393,072.13 786,444.70 20,348,311.52 5,246,484.26 1,263,732.38 5,442,959.68
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18	New York New York City Albany Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania Philadelphia Pittsburg Delaware Maryland Baltimore	137 31 7 20 27 11 7 1 2 27 14		107, 606, 872. 44 58, 846, 191. 12 4, 295, 965. 25 18, 973, 938. 28 6, 604, 251. 34 c14, 826, 587. 14 13, 389, 646, 88 1, 000, 240. 26 1, 221, 424. 70 2, 058, 176. 07 1, 716, 531. 81	6, 256, 360, 39 503, 422, 82 433, 766, 42 1, 169, 402, 38 294, 597, 34 1, 955, 593, 00 1, 439, 287, 68 428, 028, 23 123, 519, 15 2, 594, 567, 46 2, 455, 612, 95
	Total Eastern States	204		132,217,311.69	11,224,637.34
19	West Virginia  Total Southern States	1		34,000.00	756.34 756.34
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27	Ohio Cleveland Indiana Wisconsin Milwaukee Minnesota Minneapolis. St. Paul	1 5 3		3,342,000.00 3,200,000.00 905,000.00 55,234.53 1,792.28 1,200,822.58 1,050,000.00 75,000.00	682,720.29 599,866.67 171,397.48 29,594.54 368.30 379,405.43 296,355.90 55,775.88
	Total Middle Western States	21		5, 503, 057. 11	1,263,117.74
28 29	California San Francisco.	1		3,343,174.85 3,343,174.85	1,061,109.03 1,061,109.03
	Total Pacific States	1		3,343,174.85	1,061,109.03
	Total United States(including reserve cities). Total reserve cities	642 106		202,065,316.85 115,638,425.78	46, 406, 778. 59 13, 689, 480. 52

 $a{\rm Exclusive}$  of 8 guaranty savings banks, classed with stock savings banks. Savings departments of 6 state banks are included in figures for New Hampshire state banks.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE MUTUAL SAVINGS BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITIES 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

## LIABILITIES.

4	5	6	7	8	9	1
Due to national banks.	Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	Dividends unpaid.	Individual deposits subject to check.	Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.	Demand certificates of deposit.	
\$8,992.77 975.55 2,000.00 4,045.89	\$271. 25 50,000.00			\$87,654,451.13 73,440,651.04 39,400,719.27 728,220,565.39 228,443,392.28 69,267,797.78 257,590,776.88	\$514.02 38,807.97 40,465.83	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
20, 915. 32	50, 271. 25		125, 709. 90	1, 255, 574, 961. 49	79, 787. 82	
			73,147.00	1, 405, 294, 255, 93 743, 858, 221, 59 68, 108, 824, 28 216, 194, 687, 95		8 9 10 11
	5,000.00		49, 702, 29 1, 553, 086, 17 1, 553, 086, 17	86, 664, 015, 26 164, 542, 299, 05 134, 403, 118, 59 25, 388, 215, 29	4,031.64	12 13 14 15
			851, 887. 56 24, 731. 09	9, 139, 659, 77 84, 022, 717, 79 80, 714, 488, 49	117, 654. 41	16 17 18
10,000.00	131, 769. 07		2,936,613.50	1,749,662,947.80	121,686.05	
				1, 191, 647. 76		19
				1, 191, 647. 76		
				53, 928, 857. 21 49, 683. 063. 34 10, 886, 799. 73 1, 144, 436. 58 50, 605. 94 18, 154, 951. 16 12, 962, 473. 17	31, 191. 37	20 21 22 23 24 25 26
				3, 623, 202. 13		27
	54, 220. 85			84, 115, 044. 68	51, 126. 84	
			•••••	49, 891, 424. 04 49, 891, 424. 04		28 29
				49,891,424.04		
30,915.32	236, 261. 17			3, 140, 436, 025. 77	252,600.71	
			1,650,964.26	1,593,321,717.09		

 $^b For$  abstract of reports of the trust companies of Vermont, heretofore included with mutual savings banks in reports of the Comptroller of the Currency, see abstract of Vermont trust companies.  $_c Includes \$10,200$  capital stock.

10774—CUR 1909——48

No. 76.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Monetion at the Close of Business on Wednesday,

			10	11	12
	States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]		Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.	Certified checks.	Cashier's, treas- urer's, or secre- tary's checks outstanding.
1 2	Maine New Hampshire	52 a 47			
3 4	Vermont	b 21 189		••••••	1,559.19 3,911.95
5 6 7	Boston Rhode Island Connecticut	15 18 88	\$3,346.01		798.36
	Total New England States	415	3,346.01		6,827.11
8 9 10	New York.  New York City.  Albany.	137 31 7			22,874.21 31.80
11 12 13	Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania	20 27 11	•••••		1,096.45
14 15 16 17	Philadelphia. Pittsburg. Delaware. Maryland:	7 1 2 27	15,00		
18	Baltimore	14			
	Total Eastern States	204	15.00		23,970.66
19	West Virginia	1			
	Total Southern States	1			
20 21 22 23	Ohio. Cleveland. Indiana. Wisconsin.	3 1 5 3			
24 25 26 27	Milwaukee. Minnesota.  Minneapolis. St. Paul	10 4 3			2,370.54 2,370.54
ļ	Total Middle Western States	21			.2,370.54
28 29	California	1			
	Total Pacific States	1			
	Total United States (including re- serve cities).  Total reserve cities.	642 106	3,361.01		33,168.31 2,402.34

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>a</sup>Exclusive of 8 guaranty savings banks, classed with stock savings banks. Savings departments of 6 State banks are included in figures for New Hampshire state banks.

tary Commission from the Mutual Savings Banks, Showing their Condithe  $28\text{Th}\ \mathrm{Day}$  of April, 1909—Continued.

LIABILITIES-Continued.

12a	13	14	15	18
Deposits not classified.	Notes and bills rediscounted.	Bills payable, including certifi- cates of deposit representing money. borrowed.	Reserved for taxes.	All other lia- bilities.
\$609,710.30			\$45,175.27 1,200.00	
			1,800.00	\$131,404.08
		\$108.50 106,377.35	5,704.00 1,485.13	18,233.69 83,096.74
609,710.30		106,485.85	55,364.40	232,734.51
		6,000.00	54,969.64 25,829.60 265.00	895,251.14 621,480.00 84,832.17
		6,000.00 15,180.51	4,245.00 10.50	54,161.15 76,330.99 2,000.00
				2,000.00
187,685.16 187,685.16		2,521.00	3,500.00	106,481.66 85,253.27
187,685.16		23,701.51	58,480.14	1,080,063.79
		274.79 274.79		
		274.79		
			44,753.81 44,753.81	
			44,753.81	
797,395.46 187,685.16		130,462.15 6,274.79	158,598.35 75,093.41	1,312,798.30 845,726.59

 $<sup>^</sup>b For$  abstract of reports of the trust companies of Vermont, heretofore included with mutual savings banks in reports of the Comptroller of the Currency, see abstract of Vermont trust companies.

No. 77.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WELNESDAY,

# RESOURCES.

			Los	1 ans and discount	ts.
	States and reserve cities. [Figures for reserve cities are included with	Num- ber of banks.	(a)	(b)	(c) On time, with
	the States.]		On demand, unsecured by collateral.	On demand, secured by collateral.	two or more names, unse- cured by collateral.
1	New Hampshire	a 8	<b>\$</b> 185, 216. 04	\$350,866.40	\$389,816.95
	Total New England States	8	185, 216. 04	350, 866. 40	389,816.95
2 3 4 5	New Jersey Maryland District of Columbia Washington	1 21 6 12	62, 436. 77 182, 996. 65 182, 996. 65	2, 695, 502. 72 73, 565. 66 1, 395, 231. 14 1, 395, 231. 14	848,734.68 1,132,297.00 1,132,297.00
5		12			
_ [	Total Eastern States	34	245, 433. 42	4, 164, 299. 52	1,981,031.68
6 7 8 9	Virginia West Virginia North Carolina South Carolina Georgia	22 c 10 d 24 28 18	156, 707. 01 7, 300. 00 335, 667. 37 64, 575. 38 882, 079. 48	1, 137, 653, 39 119, 340, 28 309, 087, 09 402, 298, 56 500, 343, 51	3,281,963.10 772,005.83 1,711,860.87 2,127,047.16 531,457.59
11 12 13 14	Savannah Florida Alabama Mississippi	1 4 10 e 12	11,000.00	821. 89 750. 00 16, 817. 90 16, 362. 64	142,896.11
15 16 17 18	Louisianā New Orleans Arkansas Kentucky	f 9 5 g 6 11	307, 258. 30 256, 687. 21 95, 588. 14	4,289,374.70 4,131,863.52 40,049.42 201,008.47 92,150.00	44, 348, 85 1, 845, 785, 34 1, 624, 164, 07 132, 110, 60 783, 176, 33
19 20	Louisville	h 27	378, 825. 08	92, 150. 00 306, 083. 80	1,035,119.71
	Total Southern States	181	2,257,884.88	7,339,169.76	12,419,839.52
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	Ohio Cincinnati Cleveland Columbus Michigan	\$41 6 1 2 15	2,374,913.30 167,000.00 239,217.12 519,432.74 475,446.50 172,492.50	5,111,216.43 1,650,351.76 352,414.49	5, 303, 927. 78 349, 628. 87 200, 874. 54 127, 487. 14 2, 328, 273. 52 1, 240, 849. 92 745, 037. 09 20, 788, 630. 05 555, 482. 13 1, 100, 820. 64 62, 472. 59
26 27 28 29	Detroit. Minnesota Minneapolis Towa	3 1 1 572	650.00	924, 356, 88 525, 766, 21 15, 000, 00 15, 000, 00 3, 461, 892, 48 126, 324, 45 453, 593, 69 37, 050, 00	1,240,849.92 745,037.09 745,037.09 20,788.630.05
30 31 32	Cedar Rapids Des Moines Dubuque	6 9 3	7, 453, 079. 82 182, 666. 94 963, 742. 64 19, 450. 00	126, 324, 45 453, 593, 69 37, 050, 00	555, 482. 13 1,100, 820. 64 62,472. 59
	Total Middle Western States	629	10,304,089.62	9,512,465.79	29,165,868.44
33 34 35 36 37 38 39	South Dakota. Nebraska Lincoln Omaha	j 12 11 2 1	31,842.27	22,039.00 13,100.00	246,780.37 37.00
37 38 39	Kansas . Kansas City Topeka Wichita.	14	12,219.67	73,986.84 450.00	337, 738. 30 35, 436. 30
40 41 42	Montana   Wyoming	k 3	4,900.00 150.00	1,228.70 828,057.36	8,485.00 42,394.75
43 44 45	Colorado Denver Pueblo	10 4	99,513.75 13,677.98	104,956.02 48,502.45	389, 515. 01 118, 282. 04 128, 339. 72 92, 311. 65
<b>4</b> 6	New Mexico	$\frac{4}{55}$	22,000.00	1,042,139.22	92,311.65
	2 3 3 3 4 7 6 9 6 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	I	100,120.00	.,012,100.22	2,200,00

a Guaranty savings banks.
b Includes 2 commercial banks.
c Includes 3 savings and trust companies.
d Includes 9 savings and trust companies.
e Includes 9 savings and trust companies.
e Includes reports marked "Stock Savings Banks" only—13 so-called savings banks are included with

state banks.

f Includes 8 trust and savings banks.

g Includes 1 savings and trust company.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STOCK SAVINGS BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909.

#### RESOURCES.

		2 Overd		nts-Continued.	1 Loans and discou	
-	(b)	(a)	(g)	(f)	(e)	(d)
	Unsecured.	Secured.	Loans and discounts not classified.	Secured by real-estate mortgages or other liens on realty.	On time, secured by collateral.	On time, single- name paper, unsecured by collateral.
-	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		\$995, 231. 29	<b>\$76, 270. 09</b>	\$5,000.00
				995, 231. 29	76, 270. 09	5,000.00
	\$875.80 1,459.56 1,459.56	\$110.44	\$388, 412. 38	13, 885. 61 341, 412. 94 3, 026, 657. 59 3, 026, 657. 59	2,000,00 493,450,10 157,974.53 157,974.53	108, 486, 70 205, 559, 93 205, 559, 93
1	2, 335. 36	110. 44	388, 412. 38	3,381,956.14	653, 424. 63	314, 046. 63
1 1	1,632.41 8,297.85 8,702.92 16,803.82 21,531.57	6, 155. 54 6, 022. 69 221. 74 7, 709. 94 13, 257. 34	3, 558, 375. 59 141, 483. 62	2,627,449.85 382,546.72 1,382,868.43 1,772,723.70 4,580,319.95	1,847,490.08 611,814.02 1,938,507.72 2,910,525.76 1,187,287.55	266, 457, 41 36, 835, 07 1, 052, 439, 33 1, 625, 891, 25 317, 581, 78
•	14. 73 2,855. 24 1,963. 76 46,549. 73 7,920. 72 160, 126. 05	2,540.24 2,700.52 202,521.79 74,010.03 31,013.19	1,229,688.13 661,110.38	2, 627, 449, 85 382, 546, 72 1, 382, 868, 43, 1772, 723, 70 4, 580, 319, 95 2, 382, 557, 95 405, 021, 45 405, 021, 45 1, 659, 459, 45 2, 948, 184, 15 2, 567, 340, 07 142, 516, 39 276, 981, 74 71, 641, 58 998, 388, 09	1,847,490.08 611,814.02 1,938,507.72 2,910,525.76 1,187,287.55 35,571.52 179,846.46 99,681.73 193,400.73 2,836,891.22 2,541,612.27 27,725.34 315,696.49 11,387.06.95	111, 810. 30 629. 80 6, 809. 25 390, 450. 63 326, 696. 14 4, 870. 41
	22, 982, 46 132, 20 78, 160, 87	2, 935. 40 29, 414. 62	18, 336. 36 4, 827, 583. 92			302,571.29
	369,621.41	304, 493, 01	10, 436, 578. 00	17,738,646.76	13, 586, 474. 05	4, 169, 490. 16
	54, 646. 48 22, 652. 64 3, 813. 36 697. 06 19, 539. 30 756. 81 674. 72 674. 72	74, 195, 60 35, 361, 17 3, 241, 28 2, 201, 52 2, 201, 52 1, 641, 53 1, 641, 53 355, 568, 36	525, 858. 49 525, 858. 49 847, 692. 83	11, 313, 091, 75 974, 284, 11 910, 854, 07 305, 295, 71 5, 410, 565, 08 2, 875, 121, 63	6,146,066,83 2,775,244.29 160,743,35 2,854,767,92 2,339,374,54 169,453.50 169,453.50 9,212,828.42 657,008.11	1,568,208.78 251,513.43 29,950.17 22,985.60 1,019,121.31 56,353.11 93,200.00 16,698,074.51 16,698,474.51 846,984.18
-	678, 904. 98 4, 646. 72 29, 565. 14 234. 52 753, 765. 48	355, 568. 36 3, 092. 32 2, 307. 67 433, 607. 01	10, 399, 920. 08 766, 925. 00 11, 773, 471. 40	43,680,867.96 3,930,759.19 2,165,715.78 81,442.00 60,404,524.79	9,212,828,42 657,008,11 809,500,91 77,420.00	16,698,074.51 156,259.93 846,984.18 70,800.00
=	10,766.67	244. 89	1,085,716.81	156, 956. 15 1,085, 668. 79	257, 036, 98 445, 453, 05	128, 402, 93
	4,690.15 6,60		12, 236. 15	446, 886. 71 619, 752. 83 227, 997. 94 11, 862. 80 115, 786. 55	186, 028, 34 61, 011, 58 356, 287, 72 7, 721, 75 93, 499, 40 27, 706, 76 540, 881, 49	248,175.60
	1	136, 463, 45	12, 236. 15	11,862,80 115,786,55 373,419,01 225,335,84		14,020.00 16,118.51 53,985.83
	3,712.69 774.82 1,705.29 1,782.41			373, 419, 01 225, 335, 84 918, 230, 04 295, 662, 29 150, 603, 49 122, 932, 82	760, 837, 05 308, 304, 71 283, 828, 84 55, 034, 83	131,091,52 26,243.05 40,595.98 92,090.60
-	21,828.96	136, 708. 34	1,097,952.96	3, 502, 295. 48	2,415,531.12	653,746.48

h Includes 6 savings and trust companies.
 4 A large number of Ohio state or commercial banks use the word "Savings" in their title; only reports marked "Stock Savings Bank," and banks whose deposits indicate they are not purely commercial banks, are used in this classification.

All savings banks classed as "state" banks in biennial report of public examiner of banks of South Dakota.

k Includes 1 trust and savings bank.

## No. 77.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Moneat the Close of Business on Wednesday,

			Lo	1 ans and discoun	ts.
	States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks.	(a)	(b) On demand.	(c) On time, with
			On demand, unsecured by collateral.	secured by collateral.	names, unsecured by collateral.
47 48 49 50	Washington. Seattle. Spokane. Tacoma	11 2 1	<b>\$</b> 485,074.94	\$126, 258. 44	\$53,703.57
51 52 53	Oregon	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	643, 923, 97 136, 944, 66 2, 255, 076, 12	82, 560, 99 35, 983, 19 5, 307, 389, 31	108, 050, 36 56, 042, 66 32, 622, 55
54 55 56	Los Angeles. San Francisco. Idaho	9	69, 781. 97 43, 435. 93	715,896.61 1,782,664.07 6,608.87	52, 447. 51 60, 363. 29
57 58	Utah Salt Lake City	3	195, 471, 96 50, 800, 00	1,173,403.85 1,098,698.85	352,078.93 313,502.88
	Total Pacific States	154	3,622,982.92	6,696,221.46	606,818.70
	<ul> <li>Total United States (including reserve cities).</li> </ul>	1,061	16,781,332.57	29, 105, 162. 15	45, 672, 152. 37
	Total reserve cities	92	2,980,440.41	12, 463, 991. 02	7,851,650.10

I Includes 1 loan and savings bank.

tary Commission from the Stock Savings Banks, Showing their Condition the 28th day of April, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

	Loans and discou	_	lrafts.			
(d)	(e)	(f)	(g)	(a)	(b)	
On time, single- name paper, unsecured by collateral.	On time, secured by collateral.	Secured by real-estate mortgages or other liens on realty.	Loans and discounts not classified.	Secured.	Unsecured.	
\$55,074.19	\$314, 481. 26 228, 431. 97	\$1,394,022.31 549,410.14 31,459.40	\$264, 222. 32	\$10,932.90	\$8,877.19	47 48 49
		31,433.40	129,024,80		18.54	50
46,878.98	48, 199, 39	677, 242, 49		3,209.04	2,172.60	51
30, 104. 87	14,326.10 $1,265,380.88$	493, 707. 28 129, 600, 256. 95	5, 416, 538, 53	59,840.71	2,171.84 56,316.42	52
69, 268. 07 9, 038. 02	329,804.42	26, 270, 971, 07	293, 344, 55	13,069.47	2,038.63	53 54
	148, 135.00	54, 882, 350. 17		20,00071	157.06	55
38, 441. 20	20,811.33	174, 248. 52		4,621.07	8,998.20	56
183,929.00	1,193,079.72	2,728,393.49			<b></b>	57
85,774.00	1,127,179.72	2, 449, 754. 07				58
393, 591. 44	2,841,952.58	134, 574, 163. 76	5,680,760.85	78,603.72	76, 364. 41	
24, 914, 479, 31	37,956,769.14	220, 596, 818. 22	29, 377, 175. 59	953, 522. 52	1, 223, 915. 62	
2,282,196.92	12, 551, 268, 61	105, 208, 121. 35	1,727,388.99	134, 924. 99	79, 426. 23	

No. 77.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY.

States and reserve cities.   Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]   States for reserve cities are included with the States.   United States bonds.   State, county, and municipal bonds.   Colorado				Bo <b>nds,</b> e	31 stc.—Domestic se	curities.
New Hampshire		States and reserve cities.		(a)	(b)	(c)
Total New England States 8 20.00 562,525.00 828,932.13  New Jersey 1 1 176,660.00 582,322.42 4,059,215.15  Maryland 21 750.00 55,162.50 561,766.95  Washington 12 50,000.00 589,160.25  Washington 12 50,000.00 589,160.25  Total Eastern States 34 177,160.00 997,484.92 5,210,142.35  West Virginia 22 319,616.28 535,803.75  West Virginia 610 1355,615.00 500.00  North Carolina 424 143,772.50 57,540.60  South Carolina 22 18,720.00 19,691.772.50 57,540.60  South Carolina 44 5,425.40 103,838.34 7,000.00  Georgia 18 550.00 260,685.06 48,000.00  Mississippi 81 10,730.00 27,909.85 5,000.00  Mississippi 81 10,730.00 27,909.85 5,000.00  Mississippi 81 10,730.00 27,909.85 10,000.00  Arkanesa 81 20,000 132,580.23 30,000.00  Arkanesa 94 4 5,425.40 133,836.31 3,332.284  Louisville 11 1 1,730.00 27,909.85 10,000.00  Total Southern States 181 220,149.40 3,936,018.33 1,332.284  Clincinnati 6 4,000.00 1,361,479.93 1,809,864.25  Total Southern States 181 220,149.40 3,936,018.33 1,332.80  Diolo 441 47,230.00 3,967,373.66 2,136,932.73  Clincinnati 6 4,000.00 1,361,479.93 1,809,864.25  Clincinnati 6 4,000.00 5,162,545.34 1,706,472.25  Minnespolis 1 100,000.00 5,162,545.34 1,706,472.25  Minnespolis 1 100,000.00 1,159,782.72 394,542.00  Detroit 3 470,000.00 5,162,545.34 1,706,472.25  Minnespolis 1 100,000.00 1,159,782.72 394,542.00  Detroit 3 470,000.00 5,162,545.34 1,706,472.25  Minnespolis 1 100,000.00 1,159,782.72 394,542.00  Detroit 3 470,000.00 5,162,545.34 1,706,472.25  Minnespolis 1 100,000.00 1,159,782.72 394,542.00  Detroit 3 470,000.00 5,162,545.34 1,706,472.25  Minnespolis 1 100,000.00 1,159,782.72 394,542.00  Detroit 3 470,000.00 1,159,782.72 394,542.00  Detroit 3 470,000.00 1,159,782.72 394,542.00  Detroit 3 470,000.00 1,159,782.72 394,542.00  Minnespolis 1 100,000.00 1,159,782.72 394,542.00  Detroit 3 470,000.00 1,159,782.73 394,542.00  Minnespolis 1 100,000.00 1,159,782.73 394,542.00  Detroit 3 470,000.00 1,159,782.73 394,542.00  Minnespolis 1 100,000.00 1,159,782.73 394,542.00  Detroit 3 470,000.00 1,159,782.73 394,542.00					State, county, and municipal bonds.	
New Jersey	1	New Hampshire	a 8	\$20.00	\$562,525.00	\$828,932.13
Maryland		Total New England States	8	20.00	562,525.00	828,932.13
Columbus   Columbus	2 3 4 5	Maryland	21 b 12	176,660.00 500.00	55,162.50 50,000.00	561,766.95 589,160.25
The content of the		Total Eastern States	34	177,160.00	997,484.92	5,210,142.35
Savannah	7 8 9 10	West Virginia North Carolina South Carolina Georgia	c10 d24 28		500.00 143,772.50 1,691,073.30	57,540.60 15,300.00
Arkansas	11 12 13 14 15	Savannah Florida Alabama Mississippi	1 4 10 e12 f9	5,425.40 10,750.00 25,000.00	103,893.54 27,809.36 132,876.50 726,899.23	7,000.00 5,000.00 30,000.00
Ohio	17 18 19	Arkansas Kentucky Louisville	96 11 1		1,303.50	4,560.00 4,560.00
24 Columbus.         2 Detroit.         483,700.00         5,696,596.94         1,970,196.25           25 Michigan.         15         483,700.00         5,696,596.94         1,970,196.25           26 Detroit.         3         470,000.00         5,152,545.34         1,706,472.25           27 Minnesota.         1         100,000.00         1,159,782.72         394,542.50           28 Minneapolis.         1         100,000.00         1,159,782.72         394,542.50           29 Iowa.         572         200,192.22         1,585,282.83         654,179.98           30 Cedar Rapids.         6         80,779.99         173,317.50           31 Des Moines.         9         5,000.72         227,506.05           32 Dubuque.         3         121,872.37         37           Total Middle Western States.         629         831,122.22         12,409,036.15         5,155,851.46           33 South Dakota.         11         365,459.91         5,000.00           34 Nebraska.         11         336,459.91         5,000.00           35 Lincoln.         2         21,064.08         30           36 Omaha.         1         313,930.35         33           37 Kansas.         14         59,500.00		Total Southern States	181	220,149.40	3,936,018.33	1,332,268.93
Total Middle Western States. 629 831,122.22 12,409,036.15 5,155,851.46  33 South Dakota. 712 33,181.79 5,000.00  34 Nebraska 11 365,459.91  35 Lincoln 2 21,064.08  Omaha 1 313,930.35  Kansas 14 59,500.00 413,038.14  38 Kansas City 1 1 1,293.96  39 Topeka 2 59,500.00 355,496.52  40 Wichita 2 3,200.00  Montana k3 394,604.16  Wyoming 1 1  Colorado 10 550.00 157,690.88 176,318.89  44 Denver 4 550.00 14,741.49 166,121.67  Pueblo 1 1 125,039.99 10,197.22	21 22 23 24	Cincinnati	6	47,230.00 4,000.00	3,967,373.66 1,361,479.93	2,136,932.73 1,809,864.25 10,000.00
Total Middle Western States. 629 831,122.22 12,409,036.15 5,155,851.46  33 South Dakota. 712 33,181.79 5,000.00  34 Nebraska 11 365,459.91  35 Lincoln 2 21,064.08  Omaha 1 313,930.35  Kansas 14 59,500.00 413,038.14  38 Kansas City 1 1 1,293.96  39 Topeka 2 59,500.00 355,496.52  40 Wichita 2 3,200.00  Montana k3 394,604.16  Wyoming 1 1  Colorado 10 550.00 157,690.88 176,318.89  44 Denver 4 550.00 14,741.49 166,121.67  Pueblo 1 1 125,039.99 10,197.22	25 26 27 28 29 30 31	Michigan Detroit Minnesota Minneapolis Iowa Cedar Rapids Des Moines	15 3 1 1 572 6 9	470,000.00 100,000.00 100,000.00 200,192.22	5,152,545.34 1,159,782.72 1,159,782.72 1,585,282.83 80,779.09 227,506.05	1,706,472.25 394.542.50
Nebraska	02	•		831,122.22		5,155,851.46
46 New Mexico. 4	34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44	Nebraska Lincoln Omaha Kansas Kansas City Topeka Wichita. Montana. Wyoming Colorado Denver	11 2 1 14 12 2 2 k3 1 10 4	59, 500. 00 59, 500. 00	365, 459, 91 21, 064, 08 313, 930, 35 413, 038, 14 1, 293, 96 355, 496, 52 3, 200, 00 394, 604, 16 157, 690, 88 14, 741, 49	176, 318. 89 166, 121. 67
	<b>4</b> 6	New Mexico	4	60, 050. 00		

a Guaranty savings banks.
b Includes 2 commercial banks.
c Includes 3 savings and trust companies.
d Includes 9 savings and trust companies.
c Includes 9 savings and trust companies.
c Includes reports marked "Stock Savings Banks" only—13 so-called savings banks are included with state banks.

f Includes 8 trust and savings banks.

g Includes 1 savings and trust company.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STOCK SAVINGS BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

Bonds etc.—I	31 Domestic securities	s—Continued	Bonds, etc.—Fo		4	
(d)	(e)	(f)	(a)	(b)		
Bonds of other public-service corporations, including street and interurban railway bonds.	Other bonds.	Stocks.	Government bonds.	Other securities.	Banking house.	
\$290, 795. 00	\$44,861.61	\$1, 190, 159. 75			\$20,000.00	1
290, 795. 00	44, 861. 61	1, 190, 159. 75			20, 000. 00	
603, 987. 38 292, 958. 75 292, 958. 75	683, 790, 75 479, 928, 39 79, 117, 17 79, 117, 17	155, 365. 21 973, 685. 00 973, 685. 00	\$9,977.71		200, 000. 00 68, 108. 43 629, 813. 01 629, 813. 01	2 3 4 5
896, 946. 13	1, 242, 836. 31	1, 129, 050. 21	9, 977. 71		897, 921. 44	
151, 655. 00 195, 950. 42 49, 037. 16 159, 625. 00 19, 705. 00	450, 870. 17 97, 500. 00 60, 433. 88 122, 720. 00 395, 012. 50	354, 402. 16 194, 286. 76 102, 267. 34 291, 880. 48 431, 394. 79	500, 000. 00 6, 500. 00	\$691, 862. 50 7, 000. 00	173, 266. 71 266, 589. 94 114, 345. 04 134, 414. 95 177, 782. 79	6 7 8 9 10
39, 774. 18 1, 291, 756. 29 1, 277, 656. 29	91, 040. 00 291, 761. 37 273, 894. 89	32, 410. 00 106, 195. 63 12, 142. 00 523, 036. 29 507, 449. 69 2, 046. 00	43, 072. 50 43, 072. 50		114, 343, 04 134, 414, 95 177, 782, 79 75, 000, 00 4, 184, 22 105, 031, 05 4, 863, 85 623, 533, 76 544, 468, 51	11 12 13 14 15 16
60, 029, 25 40, 824, 25 202, 520, 00	36, 395. 00 1, 173, 815. 35	2, 046. 00 2, 148. 19 149, 608. 85	20) 0.20		12, 500. 00 528, 281. 07 462, 120. 94 367, 651. 07	17 18 19 20
2, 170, 052. 30	2,719,548.27	2, 201, 818. 49	549, 572. 50	698, 862. 50	2, 512, 444. 45	
4,079,765.56 3,672,304.95	751, 646. 36 237, 491. 86 7, 500. 00 36, 500. 00	1, 809, 746. 51 1, 175, 449. 47	18,854.30		1,022,864.54	21 22 23
343, 850. 00 80, 100. 00 12, 500. 00 12, 500. 00	849, 290. 10 819, 290. 10	30, 250. 00 22, 500. 00	110, 880. 00 96, 030. 00		311, 740. 48 213, 779. 21	21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30
928, 247, 31 136, 525, 00 12, 500, 00 20, 931, 50	1, 894, 094. 48 181, 690. 25 273, 023. 01	151, 232. 01 12, 000. 00 39, 725. 00 25, 000. 00	44, 254. 75 21, 050. 00	38, 932. 57	2,598,163.60 267,500.00 24,000.00	29 30 31 32
5, 364, 362. 87	3, 495, 030. 94	1,991,228.52	173, 989. 05	38, 932. 57	3, 932, 768. 62	
14, 575. 00	14,800.00 208,034.46 2,423.34 173,057.59	10,660.00			81,839.59	33 34 35
1,563.00	173, 057. 59 5, 277. 55			•••••	20,870.00	35 36 37 38 39
	1,000.00	•••••			4,000.00	40
100, 500. 00		756,816.24			3,923.90	41 42
242,785.27 27,957.50 175,069.50	33,637.31 16,545.69	5,000.00 4,750.00 250.00			10,000.00	43 44 45
14,400.00		23,660.00			3,000.00	46
373, 823. 27	261,749.32	796, 136. 24			119,633.49	

h Includes 6 savings and trust companies.

A large number of Ohio state or commercial banks use the word "Savings" in their title; only reports marked "Stock Savings Bank," and banks whose deposits indicate they are not purely commercial banks, marked "Stock Savings Bank," and banks whose deposits indicate they are not purely commercial banks, are used in this classification.

i All savings banks classed as "state" banks in biennial report of public examiner of banks of South Dakota.

k Includes 1 trust and savings bank.

# No. 77.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Moneat the Close of Business on Wednesday,

	States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with		Bonds,	3 1 etc.—Domestic se	ecurities.
			(a)	(b)	(c)
	the States.]		United States bonds.	State, county, and municipal bonds.	Railroad bonds.
47 48 49	Washington Seattle Spokane	2	\$365, 347. 49 360, 300. 39	\$135,040.30	\$107, 397. 32 107, 397. 32
50 52 53 54 55	Tacoma Oregon Portland California Los Angeles San Francisco		60, 268. 75 60, 268. 75 8, 298, 215. 61 671, 581. 43 7, 177, 801. 08	14,000.00 5,000.00 5,479,527.80 319,817.96 1,983,670.91	32,966.17 13,274,903.72 120,600.00 8,873,406.05
56 57 58	Idaho. Utah. Salt Lake City.	4	518. 59 200, 000. 00 200, 000. 00	162, 434. 30 162, 434. 30	430, 834. 00 373, 147. 75
	Total Pacific States	154	8,924,350.44	5,791,002.40	13, 846, 101. 21
	Total United States (including reserve cities)	1,061	10, 212, 852. 06	25, 060, 041. 68	26, 554, 614. 97
	Total reserve cities	92	9, 109, 002. 37	12, 186, 554. 29	14, 348, 786. 76

I Includes 1 loan and savings bank.

tary Commission from the Stock Savings Banks, Showing their Condition the 28th day of April, 1909—Continued.

Bonds, etc.—I	3 i Oomestic securities	-Continued.	Bonds, etc.—For	4		
(d)	(e)	(f)	(a)	(b)		
Bonds of other public-service corporations, including street and interurban railway bonds.	Other bonds.	Stocks.	Government bonds.	Other securities.	Banking house.	
\$10,000.00	\$14,716.27 12,095.28	<b>\$</b> 700.00		\$53,001.56	\$470, 729. 33 444, 729. 33	47 48 49
17,810,092.54 956,371.38 12,006,923.91 170,542.00	2,620.99 101.95 101.95 6,970,461.29 4,359,378.72 1,408,846.76	1,031.22 1,031.22 233,221.43 172,825.00 355,232.00	\$10,000.00		66,752.65 2,743.30 7,386,164.14 417,849.92 4,322,715.58 11,317.49 100,000.00	50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57
104,825.00	7,627,479.51	307, 096. 00 590, 184. 65	10,000.00	53, 001, 56	8,034,963.61	58
27,086,614.11	15, 391, 505. 96	7,898,577.86	743, 539. 26	790, 796. 63	15, 517, 731. 61	
18,817,448.03	8,526,777.60	3,241,761.38	170, 152. 50		7,686,519.80	

No. 77.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY,

_			5	6	7
			•	, The state of the	•
	States and reserve cities.	Num-			
	Figures for reserve cities are included with	ber of	Furniture and	Other real	Mortgages
	the States.	banks.	fixtures.	estate owned.	owned.
Ì		] ]			
1	New Hampshire	a 8	\$2,802.10	\$105,134.34	\$1,250,055.06
- 1			<del></del>		
	Total New England States	8	2,802.10	105,134.34	1,250,055.06
2	New Jersey	1		254,700.00	3,756,081.02
3 4	Maryland	21 b 12	18,812.85 147,601.30	27,544.41 72,914.08	1,101,583.65
5	Washington	12	147,601.30	72,914.08	
	-		700 414 15	255 150 40	4 057 004 07
	Total Eastern States	34	166, 414. 15	355, 158. 49	4,857,664.67
6	Virginia	22	48,885.71	165,790.30	8,045.55
7 8 9 10	North Carolina	c 10 d 24	35,148.87 35,297.50	101,850.32 47,114.22	
9	South Carolina.	28	46, 454, 12	70 649 79	
10	Georgia	18	55,642.70	121, 490, 51	
$\frac{11}{12}$	Savannah Florida	1 4	25,000.00 14,826.51	7,839.88 17,899.00	276.02
13	Alabama	10	32, 757, 69	63,990.89	210.02
13 14	Mississippi	e 12	12,211.82	16 619 54	
15	Louisiana	19	147,479.61	352,563.47	40,188.14
16 17	New Orleans	g 5	123, 526. 54 15, 728. 41	329,755.86 15,958.18	39,766.38
18	Kentucky	11	28, 170, 78	53, 195. 50	59,033.31
19 20	Louisville	1 1	11, 162. 30	40,000.00	24,222.52
20	Tennessee	h 27	28,905.36	32,889.12	259, 152. 60
	Total Southern States	181	501,509.08	1,060,008.83	366,695.62
21 22 23	Ohio	i 41	1,501,501.26	254,421.02	3,218,919.47 2,582,110.19
22	Cincinnati	6	1,426,912.93	135,989.09	2,582,110.19
24	Columbus	1 2	4,943.98	14,650.00	
25	Michigan	15	45, 496. 52	227, 420. 27	5,277,275.67 3,740,539.17
26	Detroit	3	15,091.51	190,641.40	3,740,539.17 1,458,625.00
28	Minneapolis_	l i			1,458,625.00
29	Iowa	572	847,347.67 23,450.00	613,730.18	16,635,338.18
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	Cedar Rapids Des Moines	6	23,450.00	104,027.65 53,309.94	1,570.26 2,197,982.69
32	Dubuque	3	4,500.00	9,000.00	2,291,404.62
	Total Middle Western States	629	2,394,345.45	1,095,571.47	26,590,158.32
33	South Dakota	j 12	35, 290. 39	41, 218. 50	62, 499, 11
34 35 36 37 38 39	Nebraska	11	27, 901. 39		439, 034. 47
35 36	Lincoln Omaha	$\frac{2}{1}$	26, 139. 57		439,034.47
37	Kansas	14	20, 517. 89	8, 439. 71 1, 427. 63	673, 218. 45
38	Kansas City	1	500.00	1, 427. 63	i .
39 40	Topeka	$\frac{\overline{2}}{2}$	4,830.80 6,566.66		471, 330. 71 3, 093. 17
41	Montana	k3	9,918.92	133, 595. 92	
42	Wyoming	1	40 610 10	97 016 40	<b></b>
43 44	Colorado	10 4	42, 612. 10 35, 660. 80	37,016.40 19,240.46	
45	Pueblo	i i		19, 240, 46 13, 944, 15 7, 149, 70	
46	New Mexico	4	1,500.00	7,149.70	
	Total Western States	55	137, 740. 69	227, 420. 23	1, 174, 752. 03
J					<del> </del>

a Guaranty savings banks.
b Includes 2 commercial banks.
c Includes 3 savings and trust companies.
d Includes 9 savings and trust companies.
e Includes 9 savings and trust companies.
e Includes reports marked "Stock Savings Banks" only—13 so-called savings banks are included with tests hanks. state banks.

f Includes 8 trust and savings banks.

g Includes 1 savings and trust company.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STOCK SAVINGS BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

8	9	10	11	1	2	
	Due from state and private			Actual cas	n on hand.	
Due from national banks.	hanks and	Checks and other cash	Exchanges for clearing house.	(a)	<b>(b)</b>	
national banks.	bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	items.	citating nouse.	Gold coin.	Gold certifi- cates.	
\$89,153.53		<b>\$</b> 615. 51		\$470.00	<b>\$1,25</b> 0.00	1
89, 153. 53		615. 51		470.00	1,250.00	
402, 826. 87	ATO 000 00	2,292.65 7,708.23 18,707.51		1,045.00	29,000.00	2 3 4 5
327, 556. 97 784, 505. 54	\$53,688.03 2,891,614.94	7,708.23 18.707.51	\$27,992.54	5,131.00 9,862.50	19,070.00 116,040.00	3
784, 505. 54	2,891,614.94	18,707.51	27,992.54	9,862.50	116,040.00	5
1,514,889.38	2,945,302.97	28,708.39	27,992.54	16,038.50	164,110.00	
1, 117, 344. 30	236, 193. 42	7,324.25	20, 883. 95	44, 269. 00	22,490.00	6
493, 034. 10 817, 005. 99	169, 226. 81 219, 530. 33	12,568.71 31,963.89	31,941.20 379.55	23,047.50 24,542.00	17,580.00	6 7 8 9 10
1.025.208.95	117,471.59	20,830.45	21,427.61	11,858.50	3,290.00 5,930.00	ĝ
1,025,208.95 730,520.23 327,252.98 116,447.36	90, 168. 03	18,594.68	17,608.38	10,006.00	8,700.00	10
327, 252, 98	[ <b></b>	1,949,50		100.00	450.00	11
116, 447. 36 110, 110. 81	15,936.34 161,219.93	2,334.31 8,210.72	2,811.89 12,529.41	1,175.00 64,235.00	5,570.00	12 13
251,709.24	136, 426, 21	236. 20	1,759.13	580.00	9,210.00 21,210.00	14
1,589,435.33	1,644,958.79	72,233.82	487,549.50	24,071.00	153,000.00	15 16 17
1, 408, 460. 45	1,593,488.69	70,531.31	485,779.14	13,926.00	145,040.00	16
42,205.36	140,736.20	16,073.30	2,138.38	484.00	3,830.00	17
184,313.58 51,640.06	74,561.91 15,358.19	32,884.03	1,067.12 944.67	20,195.00 5,447.50	6,560.00 1,500.00	18 19
2,228,089.41	597,116.02	48,977.72	16,166.94	71,310.00	12,180.00	20
8,705,424.66	3,603,545.58	272,232.08	616,263.06	295,773.00	269,550.00	•
6,064,985.09	1,883,488.41	76,838.66	124, 854. 94 13, 840. 49	440,988.00 12,166.00	315, 430.00	21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30
1,944,228.04 49,485.15	562,841.90 35,000.00	24,041.51 3,096.51	10,553.97	680.00	123,510.00	22
192,141.46	71,731.47	222.13	25, 578, 56	17,080,00	3,100.00	24
3,727,797.35	796, 942. 24	8,214.59	93, 488. 28 59, 809. 20	832,026.00	201,030.00	25
3,094,030.59	270, 243, 22	2,591.73	59,809.20	570,822.50	149,520.00	26
321,046.53 321,046.53	23,106.66 23,106.66	301.61 301.61	22,600.26 22,600.26	3,770.00 3,770.00	6,000.00 6,000.00	92
16,825,978.27	4,516,761.02	449, 496, 98	168,746.54	1,109,406.00	442,920.00	29
762, 199, 73	171,647.94	31,591.71	31,684,37	43,147.50	18,470.00	30
1,509,445.51 393,250.01	202, 906. 51 161, 436. 97	7,762.98 1,763.74	50, 460. 27 12, 213. 21	59,022.50 71,777.50	22,850.00 17,870.00	31 32
26,939,807.24	7,220,298.33	534,851.84	409,690.02	2,386,190.00	965,380.00	32
			3,555.07	14,550.50	7,610.00	33
259, 290. 76 333, 646. 86	293, 568. 72 44, 798. 84	4, 997. 33 2, 421. 96 23. 82	962. 27 25. 00	5, 137. 50 5. 00	500.00	33 34 35 36 37 38 39
48, 949. 34		23. 82	25.00	5.00		35
174, 626. 99	497 404 59	1,579.13 30,333.31	937. 27 1, 926. 93	1,200.00	56, 900. 00	36
661, 870. 02 853. 77	60, 700, 95	176. 84	1, 320. 33	1, 200. 00 132, 030. 00 4, 150. 00 80, 755. 00	10,650.00	38
183, 028, 10	180, 325. 71	24, 187. 09	179.34	80, 755. 00	10, 650. 00 13, 980. 00 4, 500. 00	39
92, 383. 60	437, 494. 52 60, 700. 95 180, 325. 71 27, 726. 46	4, 121, 44	883. 13 12, 871. 51	1, 825. 00 146, 837. 00	4,500.00 65,190.00	40 41
309, 918. 34	278, 458. 21 31, 615. 76		. <b></b>			42
1, 256, 232, 84 265, 022, 61	174, 174. 71 154, 685. 49	1,890.08 866.17	23, 112, 98 11, 882, 01	23, 062, 50 9, 437, 50	8,380.00 3,200.00	43 44
265, 022, 61 493, 269, 14	154, 685, 49	800.17 747.93	3,787.21	662.50	3, 200, 00	45
59, 228. 18	393. 75	94.17		490, 00	950.00	46
2,880,187.00	1,260,504.51	43, 858. 29	42, 428. 76	322, 107. 50	139, 530. 00	
			·	,		1

h Includes 6 savings and trust companies.
4 A large number of Ohio state or commercial banks use the word "Savings" in their title; only reports marked "Stock Savings Bank," and banks whose deposits indicate they are not purely commercial banks, are used in this classification.

All savings banks classed as "state" banks in biennial report of public examiner of banks of South Dakota.

\*\*Includes 1 trust and savings bank.

# No. 77.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Moneat the Close of Business on Wednesday,

			5	6	7
	States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks.	Furniture and fixtures.	Other real estate owned.	Mortgages owned.
47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58	Washington. Seattle. Spokane. Tacoma Oregon. Portland. California Los Angeles. San Francisco Idaho. Utah. Salt Lake City.	2 1 16 1 130	\$21, 428. 82 5, 733. 16 373. 10 3, 099. 7 30, 514. 83 6, 279. 67 852, 743. 42 438, 007. 51 242, 473. 83 8, 015. 71	\$127, 039. 28 82, 461. 93 13, 048. 88 9, 475. 00 1,926, 212. 35 92, 042. 58 1,082, 633. 32 3, 971. 90 158, 396. 65 114, 821. 65	\$4,300.00 4,300.00 2,173,210.34 623,487.43
	Total Pacific States	154	912, 702. 78	2, 225, 095. 18	2,177,510.34
	Total United States (including reserve cities).	1,061	4, 115, 514. 25	5,068,388.54	36, 416, 836. 04
	Total reserve cities	92	2,576,053.36	2, 377, 748. 50	13, 877, 466. 61

I Includes 1 loan and savings bank.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STOCK SAVINGS BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

8	9	10	11		2 h on hand.	
Due from national banks.	Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	Checks and other cash items.	Exchanges for clearing house.	(a) Gold coin.	(b) Gold certificates.	
\$737, 130. 84 340, 884. 70 25, 963. 55 268, 275. 02 129, 653. 90 11, 751, 237. 87 4, 338, 766. 35 2, 333, 061. 19 49, 463. 89 612, 634. 88 390, 065. 95	\$594, 865. 64 335, 280. 37 1, 686. 78 114, 246. 10 87, 892. 61 5, 392, 652. 13 640, 127. 86 1, 558, 512. 75 18, 080. 51 439, 966. 08 398, 244. 33	\$7, 239. 51 1, 905. 17 33. 74 29, 096. 54 28, 758. 947. 03 81, 487. 13 131, 823. 02 700. 17 452. 57 452. 57	\$21, 572. 23 15, 470. 20 1, 485. 21 14, 151. 72 8, 392. 77 236, 438. 65 101, 493. 64 5, 307. 89	\$451, 402. 50 269, 917. 50 50. 00 5, 000. 00 133, 035. 00 58, 480. 00 2, 193, 262. 00 587, 760. 00 9, 545. 00 35, 770. 00	\$6,290.00 5,000.00 11,590.00 11,550.00 408,870.00 107,710.00 286,640.00 2,400.00 30,000.00	477 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57
13, 418, 742. 50	6,559,810.46	331, 985, 82	272, 162. 60	2,823,014.50	459, 460. 00	
53, 548, 204. 31	21, 589, 461. 85	1,212,251.93	1, 368, 536. 98	5, 843, 593. 50	1,999,280.00	
19,654,215.24	9, 462, 505. 82	434,601.79	891, 300, 35	2,502,359.50	1,081,160.00	

No. 77.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY,

				12	
ł	States and reserve cities.	Num-	Actual ca	sh on hand—Co	ntinuea.
- 1	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	ber of banks.	(c)	(d)	(e)
	and sources,		Silver dollars.	Silver certifi- cates.	Subsidiary and minor coin.
1	New Hampshire	<b>48</b>	\$13.00	\$1,505.00	\$250.39
	Total New England States	8	13.00	1,505.00	250.39
2 3 4 5	New Jersey Maryland District of Columbia Washington	1 21 b 12 12	30.00 1,167.00 995.00 995.00	5, 976. 00 12, 575. 00 100, 488. 00 100, 488. 00	231. 70 7, 999. 86 25, 157. 31 25, 157. 31
	Total Eastern States	34	2,192.00	119,039.00	33, 388. 87
6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	Virginia West Virginia. North Carolina. South Carolina. South Carolina. Georgia. Savannah Florida. Alabama. Mississippi. Louisiana. New Orleans. Arkansas. Kentucky. Louisville. Tennessee. Total Southern States.	22 c 10 d 24 28 18 1 4 10 c 12 f 9 5 g 6 11 1 h 27	9, 660. 00 8, 303. 00 12, 874. 00 14, 637. 00 12, 787. 00 12, 787. 00 3, 804. 00 14, 469. 00 20, 805. 00 77, 972. 00 71, 905. 00 968. 00 6, 816. 00 100. 00 50, 489. 00	39, 642. 00 10, 005. 00 2, 059. 00 35, 080. 00 4, 474. 00 3, 921. 00 2, 000. 00 5, 471. 00 120, 183. 00 107, 900. 00 3, 932. 00 42, 015. 00 276, 248. 00	15, 997. 34 6, 058. 71 7, 095. 69 15, 583. 44 3, 001. 68 3, 811. 31 994. 58 4, 796. 74 10, 480. 64 30, 093. 01 23, 173. 42 3, 803. 93 6, 057. 35 321. 19 17, 104. 69
01				<del></del>	
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	Ohio. Cincinnati Cleveland. Columbus. Michigan Detroit. Minnesota. Minneapolis Iowa. Cedar Rapids Des Moines. Dubuque.	3 1 1 572 6	78, 767. 00 4, 007. 00 852. 00 2, 368. 00 36, 235. 00 4, 875. 00 600. 00 278, 523. 00 7, 558. 00 15, 339. 00 3, 216. 00	289, 869, 00 102, 249, 00 10, 040, 00 70, 337, 00 10, 651, 00 15, 024, 00 417, 696, 00 15, 133, 00 16, 341, 00 19, 158, 00	59, 521, 56 6, 684, 50 1, 923, 12 1, 335, 41 11, 290, 40 1, 038, 16 232, 119, 85 5, 295, 00 12, 877, 84 4, 434, 05
	Total Middle Western States	629	394, 125. 00	792, 926. 00	325, 834. 28
33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45	South Dakota Nebraska Lincoln Omaha Kansas Kansas City Topeka Wichita Montana Wyoming Colorado Denver Pueblo New Mexico	2 1 14 1 2 2 2 k3 1 10 4 1	5,008.00 891.00 267.00 327.00 8,804.00 600.00 4,670.00 1,069.00 9,209.00 5,800.00 684.00 1,438.00	25, 848. 00 1, 548. 00 25, 848. 00 1, 070. 00 7, 887. 00 8, 531. 00 23, 503. 00 10, 922. 00 750. 00 3, 351. 00 634. 00	5,665.67 413.72 205.56 47.93 8,747.46 967.70 4,118.98 308.45 1,319.74 7,224.41 3,287.19 1,227.80 852.71
	Total Western States	. 55	31, 150.00	71,001.00	24, 223. 71

Guaranty savings banks.
 Includes 2 commercial banks.
 Includes 3 savings and trust companies.
 Includes 9 savings and trust companies.
 Includes 9 savings and trust companies.
 Includes reports marked "Stock Savings Banks" only—13 so-called savings banks are included with tota banks.

state banks.

f Includes 8 trust and savings banks.

g Includes 1 savings and trust company.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STOCK SAVINGS BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

Company	A etnal	12 cash on hand—Cont	inuad	14		Τ
\$510.00 \$3,160.00 \$3,423.30 \$6,398,036.49 \$1  24.000.00 \$14,000.00 \$3,423.30 \$6,398,036.49 \$1  24.000.00 \$14,000.00 \$13,213.508.62 \$1  24.5280.00 \$2,040.00 \$49,459.24 \$50.93 \$12,960,117.30 \$5  87,647.00 \$32,488.00 \$49,459.24 \$50.93 \$12,960,117.30 \$5  87,647.00 \$32,488.00 \$49,459.24 \$50.93 \$12,960,117.30 \$5  87,647.00 \$32,488.00 \$49,459.24 \$50.93 \$12,960,117.30 \$5  87,647.00 \$32,488.00 \$49,459.24 \$50.93 \$12,960,117.30 \$5  87,647.00 \$32,488.00 \$49,459.24 \$50.93 \$12,960,117.30 \$5  87,647.00 \$130,116.00 \$714.40 \$18,694.46 \$8,809,479.477.59 \$8  29,103.00 \$21,148.00 \$35,927.08 \$18,694.46 \$8,809,479.477.59 \$8  20,954.00 \$43,890.00 \$7,678.43 \$7,721.78 \$8,744.775.99 \$8  20,954.00 \$43,890.00 \$5,097.38 \$7,229.47 \$10,625.822 \$7  130.00 \$6,100.00 \$1,000.00 \$23,931.72 \$2,833,421.79 \$1,625.822 \$1,000.00 \$2,830.00 \$2,830.00 \$23,931.72 \$2,833,421.79 \$1,625.822 \$1,000.00 \$2,830.00 \$23,931.72 \$2,833,421.79 \$1,625.822 \$1,000.00 \$2,830.00 \$23,931.72 \$2,724,230.60 \$1,333,240.61 \$12,830.00 \$1,334.00 \$2,834.00 \$10,162.00 \$1,334.00 \$2,834.00 \$10,162.00 \$1,334.00 \$2,834.00 \$10,162.00 \$1,334.00 \$2,834.00 \$10,162.00 \$1,334.00 \$2,834.00 \$10,162.00 \$10,162.00 \$1,334.00 \$2,834.00 \$10,162.00 \$10,162.00 \$10,162.00 \$10,162.00 \$1,334.00 \$2,834.00 \$10,162.00		<del></del>	1	All other items.	Total resources.	
\$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c	Legal-tender notes.		Cash not classified.			
24,000.00         14,000.00         14,000.00         13,359.00         16,388.00         49,459.24         \$50.93         15,919,386.21         3,45,288.00         2,040.00         12,960,117.30         5,919,386.21         3,260,117.30         5,919,386.21         3,260,117.30         5,519,386.21         3,260,117.30         5,519,386.21         3,260,017.30         5,519,386.21         3,260,017.30         12,960,117.30         5,519,386.21         3,260,017.30         12,960,117.30         5,519,386.21         3,260,00         12,960,117.30         5,519,386.21         3,260,00         13,214,418.08         6,762,00         3,269,366.30         3,269,366.30         3,269,366.30         13,214,418.08         6,762,00         3,269,366.30         13,214,418.08         6,762,00         3,269,366.30         13,214,418.08         6,762,00         3,274,375,99         8,864,475.33         3,714.78         8,784,775.99         8,864,475.99         3,762,20         2,764,229         6,762,00         3,774,755,99         3,774,755,99         3,774,755,99         3,775,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99         1,762,375,99 <td>\$510.00</td> <td>\$3,160.00</td> <td>\$3, 423. 30</td> <td></td> <td><b>\$</b>6,398,036<b>.</b>49</td> <td>1</td>	\$510.00	\$3,160.00	\$3, 423. 30		<b>\$</b> 6,398,036 <b>.</b> 49	1
87,647.00  32,438.00  49,459.24  50.93  32,093,063.40  33,939.00  330,116.00  714.40  313,214.418.08  622,103.00  29,148.00  335,927.08  18,604.46  8,899.479.43  7,714.78  20,954.00  43,890.00  7,678.43  37,714.78  48,48  12,792,612.22  9,57,749.00  101,625.00  5,097.38  7,929.47  10,625,822.07  10,625,82	510.00	3, 160. 00	3, 423. 30		6, 398, 036. 49	
35, 939, 00         130, 116, 00         3714, 40         18, 694, 46         8, 899, 479, 43         710, 700, 00         69, 295, 00         76, 788, 43         37, 714, 78         8, 594, 476, 39         8, 734, 775, 99         8, 734, 775, 99         8, 734, 775, 99         8, 734, 775, 99         8, 774, 775, 90         2, 724, 239, 24         11, 16, 625, 82, 97         10         10, 625, 82, 97         10         11, 15, 725, 24, 99         10, 11, 12         10, 724, 239, 16         11, 19, 14, 18, 82	18,359.00 45,288.00	16, 398. 00 2, 040. 00	49, 459. 24	<b>\$</b> 50. 93	5, 919, 386. 21 12, 960, 117. 30	2 3 4 5
57,749,00         101,625,00         5,097,38         7,929,47         10,625,882,97         10           130,00         6,667,00         39,170,00         2,883,421,79         11         1303,240,61         12           155,022,00         2,893,00         23,931,72         2,724,239,65         13         275,058,00         749,00         536,56         37,92         2,699,448,93         14           280,998,00         96,176,00         56,912,42         4,331,47         1,578,073,43         11         13,400         526,00         56,912,42         4,331,47         1,578,073,43         11         1,040,00         4,395,00         86,912,42         4,331,47         1,578,073,43         11         1,040,00         4,395,00         487,561,02         8,717,90         16,781,940,02         29,795,346,62         18         842,879,40         19         278,712,00         163,627,00         487,561,02         8,717,90         16,781,949,02         29         915,198,00         697,578.00         918,359.01         79,639,44         103,895,608.88         2478,287.00         502,418.00         381,31         21,565,733.69         22,301,413.8         24,565,733.69         22,301,413.8         24,565,733.69         22,301,413.8         24,565,733.69         22,301,413.8         24,565,162.8	87,647.00	32, 438. 00	49, 459. 24	50. 93	32,093,063.40	
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	22, 103, 00 10, 700, 00 20, 954, 00 57, 749, 00 130, 00 6, 657, 00 155, 022, 00 5, 766, 00 280, 998, 00 275, 958, 00 11, 934, 00 28, 664, 00	29, 148, 00 69, 295, 00 43, 890, 00 101, 625, 00 6, 100, 00 2, 893, 00 749, 00 96, 176, 00 82, 604, 00 525, 00	335, 927. 08 7, 678. 43 5, 097. 38 23, 931. 72 536. 56	37, 714. 78 48. 48 7, 929. 47 37. 92 2, 164. 96	8, 899, 479, 43 8, 734, 775, 99 12, 792, 612, 22 10, 625, 882, 97 2, 863, 421, 79 1, 393, 240, 61 2, 724, 239, 65 2, 699, 448, 93 21, 516, 141, 93 11, 578, 1073, 43 2, 935, 346, 62	6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	278, 712.00	163, 627.00			16,781,949.02	20
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		<del></del>	918, 359. 01			21
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	57,796.00 86,009.00 809,751.00 668,124.00 25,400.00 25,400.00 777,485.00 14,004.00 35,554.00	15, 929, 00 20, 900, 00 121, 852, 00 23, 300, 00 14, 000, 00 862, 507, 00 35, 255, 00 86, 869, 00	72,579.85	831. 31 25, 914. 46	4,583,994.28 4,583,994.28 4,583,994.28	21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	2,090,923.00	1,500,777.00	72,579.85	88,766.28	267, 304, 060. 28	
890.00 3,090.00	1, 785.00 5,000.00 17,520.00 655.00 5,850.00 64,981.00	17, 952, 00 1, 927, 00 14, 000, 00 59, 509, 00 655, 00 21, 884, 00 5, 590, 00 14, 255, 00	80, 698. 60	19, 194. 37 19, 194. 37	3, 037, 115, 59 709, 590, 19 1, 230, 086, 25 4, 313, 513, 58 319, 427, 14 1, 577, 291, 75 343, 638, 14 4, 306, 252, 31 256, 951, 60	33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43
135, 966. 00 136, 734. 00 80, 698. 60 33, 388. 34 20, 043, 082. 08	2,250.00	9,620.00			1,560,366.23 1,483,245.47 503,922.82	44 45 46
	135, 966. 00	136,734.00	80,698.60	33,388.34	20, 043, 082. 08	

10774--cur 1909----49

h Includes 6 savings and trust companies.

i A large number of Ohio state or commercial banks use the word "Savings" in their title; only reports marked "Stock Savings Bank," and banks whose deposits indicate they are not purely commercial banks, are used in this classification.

j All savings banks classed as "state" banks in biennial report of public examiner of banks of South

<sup>\*</sup> Includes 1 trust and savings bank.

## No. 77.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Moneat the Close of Business on Wednesday,

_	States and reserve cities.	Num-			
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	ber of banks.	(c) Silver dollars.	(d) Silver certifi- cates.	(e) Subsidiary and minor coin.
47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58	Washington Seattle Spokane Tacoma Oregon Portland California Los Angeles San Francisco Idaho Utah Salt Lake City Total Pacific States Total United States (including reserve cities).	2 1 46 1 130 9 13 4	\$16, 355. 00 5, 500. 00 3. 00 300. 00 5, 593. 00 95, 711. 00 23, 366. 00 16, 896. 00 1, 919. 00 2, 100. 00 21, 678. 00 782, 742. 00	\$994.00 210.00 38,349.00 28,428.00 2,238.00 413.00 17,042.00 17,042.00 57,008.00 1,317,727.00	\$11, 498. 78 6, 236. 86 13. 38 345. 00 7, 180. 07 5, 210. 46 83, 682. 11 35, 598. 85 18, 497. 23 2, 602. 77 257. 17 257. 17 105, 280. 90 610, 045. 95

a Includes 1 loan and savings bank.

tary Commission from the Stock Savings Banks, Showing their Condition the  $28 \mathrm{th}$  Day of April, 1909—Continued.

Actua	12 I cash on hand—Con	tinued.	14		
(f) Legal-tender notes.	(g) National-bank notes.	(h) Cash not classified.	All other items.	Total resources.	
\$12, 440, 00 411, 00 1, 179, 00 2, 428, 00	\$9,462.00 3,547.00 10.00 1,795.00		\$13,933.90	\$5, 891, 597, 99 2, 774, 712, 32 33, 629, 40 186, 385, 67 2, 429, 192, 74	47 48 49 50 51
124,567.00 39,262.00 982.00 1,555.00 5,700.00	390, 738, 00 291, 036, 00 7, 271, 00 4, 525, 00 23, 000, 00	\$211,724.02 72,386.76	344,522.33 4,580.42 34,613.29 229.73	1, 177, 145, 17 230, 033, 693, 32 41, 414, 262, 79 99, 813, 259, 51 472, 846, 17 9, 222, 918, 60	51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58
5,700.00 146,690.00 3,376,934.00	23,000.00 429,520.00 2,800,207.00	211, 724. 02	358, 685. 96 560, 530. 95	8,042,866.24 248,050,248.82 677,784.099.95	58
1,302,738.00	798, 889. 00	72,386.76	59, 219. 39	275, 270, 899. 94	

No. 77.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY,

#### LIABILITIES.

District of Columbia						
States and reserve cities   Number of banks   Capital stock   Paid in.	1			1	2	9.
Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]		States and reserve cities	l i	-	-	· ·
New Hampshire	ĺ	Diales and feel to civies.				
Total New Hampshire	ļ	[Figures for reserve cities are included with		Capital stock	Complete	Undivided
Total New England States		the States.]	Danks.	paid in.	Surpius.	profits.
Total New England States	Ì	·	1			_
Total New England States	- 1			- ,		
Total New England States						
New Jersey	1	New Hampshire	a 8	\$561, 400.00	<b>\$</b> 500 <b>.</b> 00	<b>\$</b> 282, 953. 89
New Jersey.	1	(Data) Mars Torolog & Otaka		FC1 400 00	700.00	000 052 00
District of Columbia   512   1,195,385.00   230,350.00   109,983.68		Total New England States	- 8	501, 400.00	300.00	282, 933, 89
District of Columbia   512   1,195,385.00   230,350.00   109,983.68	2	New Jersey	1	750, 000, 00	632, 598, 24	
District of Columbia   512   1,195,385.00   230,350.00   109,983.68	3	Maryland		594, 250. 00	291, 008. 19	135, 855. 03
Total Eastern States	4	District of Columbia				109, 983. 68
Columbus   Columbus	5	w ashington	12	1, 195, 385. 00	230, 350. 00	109, 983. 68
Virginia		Total Eastern States	34	2 539 635 00	1 153 956 43	245, 838, 71
1		10tai Bastoin States			1,100,000.40	
1	6	Virginia		1, 441, 717. 00	987, 746. 88	931, 289. 46
1	7	West Virginia		992, 600, 00	630, 900. 00	183, 760. 21
1	8	North Carolina		825, 935, 00	115,500.00	378, 266, 28
1	10			1,530,800.00	201 700 00	413, 341, 33
1	11	Savannah		100,000.00	60 000 00	86 436 00
Mississippi	12			145, 000, 00		17, 250, 98 1
Mississippi	13		10	444, 660. 00		146, 994. 30
Arkansas	14	Mississippi		380, 249. 00	109, 500, 22	120, 635. 86
Arkansas	15	Louisiana		2, 430, 000. 00	1,122,500.00	276, 272. 07
18   Kentucky	16			2,000,000.00	1,027,000.00	
Total Southern States.    181   12, 034, 296, 00   4, 480, 684, 50   3, 593, 287, 10	17	Kontuoler		252, 900, 00	40, 200, 00	27, 107. 30 67 201 87
Total Southern States.    181   12,034,296.00   4,480,684.50   3,593,287.10		Louisville		350, 000, 00	49, 200. 00	20, 849, 33
Total Southern States.		Tennessee.		1,504,835.00	457, 796, 74	372, 580, 36
Ohio	_	m	101		<del></del>	0.500.007.10
Clincinnati Cleveland Cleveland Cloumbus Cloumbu		Total Southern States	181	12, 034, 290. 00	4, 480, 684. 50	3, 593, 287. 10
Clincinnati	21	Ohio	1 41	5, 330, 850, 00	3, 710, 140, 00	1, 422, 447, 23
Total Middle Western States. 629 23, 454, 850. 00 9, 971, 139. 64 5, 501, 821. 28  33 South Dakota 712 306, 000. 00 45, 920. 11 61, 926. 01  34 Nebraska 11 370, 500. 00 39, 750. 00 41, 921. 23  35 Lincoln 2 80, 000. 00 12, 000. 00 10, 504. 69  36 Omaha 1 150, 000. 00 2, 900. 00 15, 616. 62  37 Kansas 14 360, 000. 00 13, 850. 00 68, 634. 57  38 Kansas City 1 25, 000. 00 11, 000. 00 3, 782. 90  39 Topeka 2 50, 000. 00 13, 500. 00 15, 691. 68  40 Wichita 2 35, 000. 00 2, 500. 00 4, 126. 02  41 Montana 2 350, 000. 00 20, 000. 00  42 Wyoming 1 25, 000. 00 107, 453. 16  43 Colorado 10 449, 102. 00 19, 953. 16 8, 366. 58  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 953. 16 8, 366. 14  45 Pueblo 1 50, 000. 00 10, 000. 00  47, 120. 02  46 New Mexico 4 75, 000. 00 3, 712. 16 10, 301. 02	22	Cincinnati		950, 100, 00		618, 547. 41
Total Middle Western States. 629 23, 454, 850. 00 9, 971, 139. 64 5, 501, 821. 28  33 South Dakota. 712 306, 000. 00 45, 920. 11 61, 926. 01  34 Nebraska. 11 370, 500. 00 39, 750. 00 41, 921. 28  35 Lincoln. 2 80, 000. 00 12, 000. 00 10, 504. 69  36 Omaha. 1 150, 000. 00 2, 900. 00 5, 616. 62  37 Kansas. 14 360, 000. 00 103, 850. 00 68, 634. 57  38 Kansas City. 1 25, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 3, 782. 90  39 Topeka. 2 50, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 15, 691. 68  40 Wichita. 2 35, 000. 00 2, 500. 00 4, 126. 02  41 Montana 2 350, 000. 00 20, 000. 00 86, 365. 58  42 Wyoming 1 25, 000. 00 107, 453. 16 53, 281. 44  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 58  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 14  45 Pueblo. 1 50, 000. 00 10, 000. 00 19, 192. 22  46 New Mexico 4 75, 000. 00 3, 712. 16 10, 301. 62	23	Cleveland		100,000.00	15T 000 00	
Total Middle Western States. 629 23, 454, 850. 00 9, 971, 139. 64 5, 501, 821. 28  33 South Dakota. 712 306, 000. 00 45, 920. 11 61, 926. 01  34 Nebraska. 11 370, 500. 00 39, 750. 00 41, 921. 28  35 Lincoln. 2 80, 000. 00 12, 000. 00 10, 504. 69  36 Omaha. 1 150, 000. 00 2, 900. 00 5, 616. 62  37 Kansas. 14 360, 000. 00 103, 850. 00 68, 634. 57  38 Kansas City. 1 25, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 3, 782. 90  39 Topeka. 2 50, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 15, 691. 68  40 Wichita. 2 35, 000. 00 2, 500. 00 4, 126. 02  41 Montana 2 350, 000. 00 20, 000. 00 86, 365. 58  42 Wyoming 1 25, 000. 00 107, 453. 16 53, 281. 44  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 58  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 14  45 Pueblo. 1 50, 000. 00 10, 000. 00 19, 192. 22  46 New Mexico 4 75, 000. 00 3, 712. 16 10, 301. 62	24				9 052 500 00	787 003 56
Total Middle Western States. 629 23, 454, 850. 00 9, 971, 139. 64 5, 501, 821. 28  33 South Dakota. 712 306, 000. 00 45, 920. 11 61, 926. 01  34 Nebraska. 11 370, 500. 00 39, 750. 00 41, 921. 28  35 Lincoln. 2 80, 000. 00 12, 000. 00 10, 504. 69  36 Omaha. 1 150, 000. 00 2, 900. 00 5, 616. 62  37 Kansas. 14 360, 000. 00 103, 850. 00 68, 634. 57  38 Kansas City. 1 25, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 3, 782. 90  39 Topeka. 2 50, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 15, 691. 68  40 Wichita. 2 35, 000. 00 2, 500. 00 4, 126. 02  41 Montana 2 350, 000. 00 20, 000. 00 86, 365. 58  42 Wyoming 1 25, 000. 00 107, 453. 16 53, 281. 44  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 58  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 14  45 Pueblo. 1 50, 000. 00 10, 000. 00 19, 192. 22  46 New Mexico 4 75, 000. 00 3, 712. 16 10, 301. 62	20	Dotroit		950 000 00	1 430 000 00	644 428 06
Total Middle Western States. 629 23, 454, 850. 00 9, 971, 139. 64 5, 501, 821. 28  33 South Dakota 712 306, 000. 00 45, 920. 11 61, 926. 01  34 Nebraska 11 370, 500. 00 39, 750. 00 41, 921. 23  35 Lincoln 2 80, 000. 00 12, 000. 00 10, 504. 69  36 Omaha 1 150, 000. 00 2, 900. 00 15, 616. 62  37 Kansas 14 360, 000. 00 13, 850. 00 68, 634. 57  38 Kansas City 1 25, 000. 00 11, 000. 00 3, 782. 90  39 Topeka 2 50, 000. 00 13, 500. 00 15, 691. 68  40 Wichita 2 35, 000. 00 2, 500. 00 4, 126. 02  41 Montana 2 350, 000. 00 20, 000. 00  42 Wyoming 1 25, 000. 00 107, 453. 16  43 Colorado 10 449, 102. 00 19, 953. 16 8, 366. 58  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 953. 16 8, 366. 14  45 Pueblo 1 50, 000. 00 10, 000. 00  47, 120. 02  46 New Mexico 4 75, 000. 00 3, 712. 16 10, 301. 02	27	Minnesota		100, 000, 00	100,000.00	13, 020. 12
Total Middle Western States. 629 23, 454, 850. 00 9, 971, 139. 64 5, 501, 821. 28  33 South Dakota. 712 306, 000. 00 45, 920. 11 61, 926. 01  34 Nebraska. 11 370, 500. 00 39, 750. 00 41, 921. 28  35 Lincoln. 2 80, 000. 00 12, 000. 00 10, 504. 69  36 Omaha. 1 150, 000. 00 2, 900. 00 5, 616. 62  37 Kansas. 14 360, 000. 00 103, 850. 00 68, 634. 57  38 Kansas City. 1 25, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 3, 782. 90  39 Topeka. 2 50, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 15, 691. 68  40 Wichita. 2 35, 000. 00 2, 500. 00 4, 126. 02  41 Montana 2 350, 000. 00 20, 000. 00 86, 365. 58  42 Wyoming 1 25, 000. 00 107, 453. 16 53, 281. 44  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 58  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 14  45 Pueblo. 1 50, 000. 00 10, 000. 00 19, 192. 22  46 New Mexico 4 75, 000. 00 3, 712. 16 10, 301. 62	28	Minneapolis		100,000.00	100, 000. 00	13, 020. 12
Total Middle Western States. 629 23, 454, 850. 00 9, 971, 139. 64 5, 501, 821. 28  33 South Dakota. 712 306, 000. 00 45, 920. 11 61, 926. 01  34 Nebraska. 11 370, 500. 00 39, 750. 00 41, 921. 28  35 Lincoln. 2 80, 000. 00 12, 000. 00 10, 504. 69  36 Omaha. 1 150, 000. 00 2, 900. 00 5, 616. 62  37 Kansas. 14 360, 000. 00 103, 850. 00 68, 634. 57  38 Kansas City. 1 25, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 3, 782. 90  39 Topeka. 2 50, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 15, 691. 68  40 Wichita. 2 35, 000. 00 2, 500. 00 4, 126. 02  41 Montana 2 350, 000. 00 20, 000. 00 86, 365. 58  42 Wyoming 1 25, 000. 00 107, 453. 16 53, 281. 44  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 58  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 14  45 Pueblo. 1 50, 000. 00 10, 000. 00 19, 192. 22  46 New Mexico 4 75, 000. 00 3, 712. 16 10, 301. 62	29			16, 411, 000. 00	4, 107, 499. 64	3, 279, 260. 37
Total Middle Western States. 629 23, 454, 850. 00 9, 971, 139. 64 5, 501, 821. 28  33 South Dakota. 712 306, 000. 00 45, 920. 11 61, 926. 01  34 Nebraska. 11 370, 500. 00 39, 750. 00 41, 921. 28  35 Lincoln. 2 80, 000. 00 12, 000. 00 10, 504. 69  36 Omaha. 1 150, 000. 00 2, 900. 00 5, 616. 62  37 Kansas. 14 360, 000. 00 103, 850. 00 68, 634. 57  38 Kansas City. 1 25, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 3, 782. 90  39 Topeka. 2 50, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 15, 691. 68  40 Wichita. 2 35, 000. 00 2, 500. 00 4, 126. 02  41 Montana 2 350, 000. 00 20, 000. 00 86, 365. 58  42 Wyoming 1 25, 000. 00 107, 453. 16 53, 281. 44  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 58  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 14  45 Pueblo. 1 50, 000. 00 10, 000. 00 19, 192. 22  46 New Mexico 4 75, 000. 00 3, 712. 16 10, 301. 62	30	Cedar Rapids		500,000.00	272,500.00	100, 449, 89
Total Middle Western States. 629 23, 454, 850. 00 9, 971, 139. 64 5, 501, 821. 28  33 South Dakota. 712 306, 000. 00 45, 920. 11 61, 926. 01  34 Nebraska. 11 370, 500. 00 39, 750. 00 41, 921. 28  35 Lincoln. 2 80, 000. 00 12, 000. 00 10, 504. 69  36 Omaha. 1 150, 000. 00 2, 900. 00 5, 616. 62  37 Kansas. 14 360, 000. 00 103, 850. 00 68, 634. 57  38 Kansas City. 1 25, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 3, 782. 90  39 Topeka. 2 50, 000. 00 11, 000. 0 15, 691. 68  40 Wichita. 2 35, 000. 00 2, 500. 00 4, 126. 02  41 Montana 2 350, 000. 00 20, 000. 00 86, 365. 58  42 Wyoming 1 25, 000. 00 107, 453. 16 53, 281. 44  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 58  44 Denver 4 199, 102. 00 19, 933. 16 8, 366. 14  45 Pueblo. 1 50, 000. 00 10, 000. 00 19, 192. 22  46 New Mexico 4 75, 000. 00 3, 712. 16 10, 301. 62	22	Dubuque		525,000.00	20,000.00	
South Dakota.	02	Danagac		020,000.00	20,000.00	
35         Lincoln         2         80,000.00         12,000.00         10,504.69           36         Omaha         1         150,000.00         2,900.00         5,616.62           37         Kansas         14         360,000.00         103,850.00         68,634.57           38         Kansas City         1         25,000.00         11,000.00         3,782.90           39         Topeka         2         50,000.00         12,500.00         15,691.86           40         Wichita         2         35,000.00         2,500.00         4,126.02           41         Montana         *3         500,000.00         320,000.00         86,365.58           42         Wyoming         1         25,000.00         107,453.16         53,281.44           44         Denver         4         199,102.00         19,353.16         53,281.44           45         Pueblo         1         50,000.00         10,000.00         19,192.22           46         New Mexico         4         75,000.00         3,712.16         10,301.62		Total Middle Western States	629	23, 454, 850. 00	9, 971, 139. 64	5,501,821.28
35         Lincoln         2         80,000.00         12,000.00         10,504.69           36         Omaha         1         150,000.00         2,900.00         5,616.62           37         Kansas         14         360,000.00         103,850.00         68,634.57           38         Kansas City         1         25,000.00         11,000.00         3,782.90           39         Topeka         2         50,000.00         12,500.00         15,691.86           40         Wichita         2         35,000.00         2,500.00         4,126.02           41         Montana         *3         500,000.00         320,000.00         86,365.58           42         Wyoming         1         25,000.00         107,453.16         53,281.44           44         Denver         4         199,102.00         19,353.16         53,281.44           45         Pueblo         1         50,000.00         10,000.00         19,192.22           46         New Mexico         4         75,000.00         3,712.16         10,301.62	99	South Delrate	610	206 000 00	45 020 11	61 026 01
35         Lincoln         2         80,000.00         12,000.00         10,504.69           36         Omaha         1         150,000.00         2,900.00         5,616.62           37         Kansas         14         360,000.00         103,850.00         68,634.57           38         Kansas City         1         25,000.00         11,000.00         3,782.90           39         Topeka         2         50,000.00         12,500.00         15,691.86           40         Wichita         2         35,000.00         2,500.00         4,126.02           41         Montana         *3         500,000.00         320,000.00         86,365.58           42         Wyoming         1         25,000.00         107,453.16         53,281.44           44         Denver         4         199,102.00         19,353.16         53,281.44           45         Pueblo         1         50,000.00         10,000.00         19,192.22           46         New Mexico         4         75,000.00         3,712.16         10,301.62	34				39 750 00	41, 921, 28
40     Wichita.     2     35,000.00     2,500.00     4,126.02       41     Montana.     23     500,000.00     320,000.00     86,365.58       42     Wyoming.     1     25,000.00	35				12,000.00	10, 504, 69
40     Wichita.     2     35,000.00     2,500.00     4,126.02       41     Montana.     23     500,000.00     320,000.00     86,365.58       42     Wyoming.     1     25,000.00	36	Omaha	1	150, 000. 00	2,900.00	5, 616. 62
40     Wichita.     2     35,000.00     2,500.00     4,126.02       41     Montana.     23     500,000.00     320,000.00     86,365.58       42     Wyoming.     1     25,000.00	37	Kansas		360, 000. 00	103,850.00	
40     Wichita.     2     35,000.00     2,500.00     4,126.02       41     Montana.     23     500,000.00     320,000.00     86,365.58       42     Wyoming.     1     25,000.00	38	Kansas City	1	25,000.00		3,782.90
41         Montana         k 3         500,000.00         320,000.00         86,365.58           42         Wyoming         1         25,000.00         9,838.60           43         Colorado         10         449,102.00         107,453.16         53,281.44           4         Denver         4         199,102.00         19,953.16         8,366.12           45         Pueblo         1         50,000.00         10,000.00         19,192.22           46         New Mexico         4         75,000.00         3,712.16         10,301.62	39	TopekaWighte	2	50,000.00	13,500.00	
42 Wyoming 1 25,000,00 9,838.60 43 Colorado 10 449,102.00 107,453.16 53,281.44 44 Denver 4 199,102.00 19,953.16 8,366.12 45 Pueblo 1 50,000.00 10,000.00 19,192.22 46 New Mexico 4 75,000.00 3,712.16 10,301.62		Montana		500,000,00	320,000,00	96 965 59
43 Colorado 10 449,102.00 107, 453.16 53,281.44 44 Denver 4 199,102.00 19,953.16 8,366.12 45 Pueblo 1 50,000.00 10,000.00 19,192.22 46 New Mexico 4 75,000.00 3,712.16 10,301.62				25, 000, 00		9,838.60
44     Denver     4     199, 102, 00     19, 953, 16     8, 366, 12       45     Pueblo     1     50, 000, 00     10, 000, 00     19, 192, 22       46     New Mexico     4     75, 000, 00     3, 712, 16     10, 301, 62	43	Colorado	10	449, 102, 00	107, 453. 16	1 53,281,44
45 Pueblo. 1 50,000.00 10,000.00 19,192.22 46 New Mexico 4 75,000.00 3,712.16 10,301.62	44	Denver	4	199, 102. 00	19, 953, 16	8, 366, 12
		Pueblo		50, 000. 00		19, 192. 22
Total Western States	<b>4</b> 6	New Mexico	4	75, 000. 00	3, 712. 16	10, 301. 62
30 2) 007 007 007 007 007 007 007 007 007 00		Total Western States	55	2, 085, 602, 00	620, 685, 43	332, 269, 10
			<u> </u>	2,000,002.00		

a Guaranty savings banks.
b Includes 2 commercial banks.
c Includes 3 savings and trust companies.
d Includes 9 savings and trust companies.
e Includes 9 savings and trust companies.
e Includes reports marked "Stock Savings Banks" only—13 so-called savings banks are included with state banks.

f Includes 8 trust and savings banks.
g Includes 1 savings and trust company.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STOCK SAVINGS BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28th Day of April, 1909—Continued.

#### LIABILITIES.

	1				ı <del></del>	<del></del>
4	5	6	7	8	9	l
	Due to state and			Savings		ł
	private banks		Individual	deposits or	T) 1	ı
Due to national	and bankers,	Dividends	deposits subject	deposits in	Demand	
banks.	trust companies,	unpaid.	to check.	interest or	certificates of	l
	and savings	*		savings	deposit.	
	banks.			department.		l
			<del></del>			
	 	 	<u> </u>	\$5,548,885.32		1
		<del></del>		E E40 00E 20		
				5, 548, 885. 32		
<b>\$</b> 19, 344. 05	\$1,558.01	\$1,421.28	\$2,630,749.07	11,727,508.55	\$103, 453. 10 22, 986. 95	3 4 5
	84,968.12	261.00	6 255 254 24	1,487,453.70		1 3
140, 508. 38 140, 508. 38	84, 968. 12	261.00	5, 355, 354, 34 5, 355, 354, 34	5, 122, 018. 26 5, 122, 018. 26	11,037.71 11,037.71	7
						ľ
159, 852. 43	86, 526. 13	1,682.28	7,986,103.41	18, 336, 980. 51	137, 477. 76	i
7, 258. 38	186, 969. 00 40, 724. 25 275. 00	730. 56	3,069,613.40 1,615,807.91 1,810,350.92	3, 261, 090. 70	1,149,871.09 3,982.85 830,792.74	6
7, 258. 38 25, 319. 03	40,724.25	730. 56 196. 00	1,615,807.91	4,026,648.64	3,982.85	7
1, 250. 55	275.00	373.50	1,810,350.92	4, 427, 626, 50	830, 792. 74	6 7 8 9 10
44, 357. 30	149,383.87	1,758.50	1,968,662.96	7,501,968.88	13.702.70	9
18, 291. 09	1,925.39	1,093.33	1, 136, 325.69	4, 493, 336, 67	19, 372. 40	10
			<u></u>	779, 543.00	••••••	11 12 13
2,799.19			270, 893. 74	845, 176. 15	18, 415. 46	12
15, 142. 40	43, 545. 20	185.01	1,000,614.78	636, 765. 44	8, 103. 11	13
001 107 07	192.85	1,456.54	788, 344. 73	1,099,377.37	8,140.78	14 15
261, 185. 35	754, 173, 98 722, 863, 61	2,828.90 2,776.90	4,971,771.55	10,809,629.04	39, 572. 24	16
241,957.90	122,003.01	2,770.90	723 003 65	260 845 11	33,772.24 121,101.03	17
29, 338. 82	69,010.16	0.00	4, 447, 347, 99 723, 993, 65 1, 017, 047, 32	465, 967, 80	22, 400. 85	18
			40,594.32	10, 214, 815. 39 269, 845. 11 465, 967. 80 385, 184. 57		19
101, 533. 18	6, 241. 60	1,015.50	6,970,774.07	4,793,352.39	89, 429. 70	20
506, 475. 29	1, 252, 441. 30	9, 643. 84	25, 344, 200. 72	42, 630, 784, 69	2, 324, 885. 01	
245, 956. 60	634, 181. 71	1,259.50	10, 619, 908. 65	33, 999, 795. 89	1, 198, 944. 11	21
3.93	450, 284. 41	7.50	2,031,424.72	13 075 480 55	29, 200. 00	21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30
0.00	100, 201. 11	59.00	279, 261. 16	1, 352, 281, 66	· ·	23
98.31		<b></b>	600,072.97	1,352,281.66 1,058,789.75 26,697,608.34 20,371,637.59	92, 738. 90 1, 230, 912. 48 109, 854. 38 5, 111. 02	24
988. 50	219, 578. 66	650.00	2,348,247.39 948,843.07 782,661.06	26, 697, 608, 34	1, 230, 912. 48	25
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	109, 033. 63 30, 793. 02	30.00	948, 843. 07	20, 371, 637. 59	109, 854. 38	26
11,886.84	30, 793. 02	24.00	782,661.06	3,489,181,37	5,111.02	27
11,886.84 404,861.96	30, 793, 02	24.00	782,661.06	3, 489, 181, 37 58, 126, 307, 22	5,111.02 3,408,849.82	28
404,861.96	3, 322, 658. 37	60,745.60	782, 661. 06 28, 998, 228. 45 483, 725. 35	58, 126, 307. 22	3,408,849.82	29
11,732.83 6,036.66	134, 371. 45 536, 128. 00	99.00 283.50	483, 725. 35 2, 095, 729. 61	5, 589, 543, 48 3, 559, 279, 31	26, 048. 32 91, 218. 37	30
8,078.67	5,083.66	24.00	574, 352. 61	1,416,699.61	35, 248. 28	32
663, 693. 90	4, 207, 211. 76	62, 679. 10	42,749,045.55	122, 312, 892, 82	5,843,817.43	
10,077.27	83, 367. 31	1,209.68 60.00	492, 479. 26 122, 842. 33	635, 448, 35 2, 239, 423, 08	114, 204. 18 14, 732. 46	33 34
		60.00	122,042.00	558 372 58	6,762.00	35
				907, 717, 43 1,225, 277, 86 113, 427, 87	7, 970, 46	36
46, 460. 06	150, 527, 01	6.00	789, 865. 70	1,225,277.86	7,970.46 9,791.61	37
16,805.17			54, 578. 77	113, 427, 87	5 000 00	38
5,087.43		<b></b>	50,000.00	709, 606, 89 126, 561, 06	135.00	36 37 38 39
255.08	<b></b>		131,689.37	126, 561. 06	2,651.30	40
1,816.58	4,078.85		1,895,912.20	[ 793, 434, 94	205,060.04	41
<u></u>				207, 544, 33	14, 568. 67	42
60, 206. 92	108, 016. 71	<b></b>	1,176,237.77	2,396,395.06	100,047.92	43
20, 557. 14	43,919.48		544, 257, 36	557, 130, 43	7,754.95	44
# 900 FO	23, 812. 79	<b></b>	140, 505. 97	1, 208, 822. 61	26,756.85	45
5, 396. 50			90, 166. 36	286, 946. 79	6, 636. 60	46
123,957.33	345, 989. 88	1, 275. 68	4, 567, 503. 62	7,784,470.41	465,041.48	

h Includes 6 savings and trust companies.
i A large number of Ohio state or commercial banks use the word "Savings" in their title; only reports marked "Stock Savings Bank," and banks whose deposits indicate they are not purely commercial banks, are used in this classification.
j All savings banks classed as "state" banks in biennial report of public examiner of banks of South Delota.

Dakota.

\*\*Includes 1 trust and savings bank.

# No. 77.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Moneat the Close of Business on Wednesday,

## LIABILITIES—Continued.

			1	2	3
	States and reserve cities. [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks.	Capital stock paid in.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.
47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57	Washington. Seattle. Spokane. Tacoma Oregon Portland California Los Angeles. San Francisco. Idaho. Utah. Salt Lake City.	2 1 26 1 130 9 13 4	\$955, 000. 00 500, 000. 00 25, 000. 00 50, 000. 00 50, 000. 00 100, 000. 00 17, 067, 437. 00 2, 925, 212. 00 6, 048, 300. 00 335, 000. 00 375, 000. 00 300, 000. 00	\$170, 244. 11 2, 000. 00 225. 00 2, 000. 00 144, 200. 00 20, 000. 00 5, 731, 984. 97 471, 938. 67 2, 960, 516. 52 1, 000. 00 85, 000. 00 60, 000. 00	\$230, 448, 96 192, 267, 56 610, 95 4, 295, 62 29, 085, 33 20, 691, 91 5, 311, 089, 55 815, 188, 22 2, 360, 470, 44 23, 264, 21 203, 263, 39 169, 010, 40
	Total Pacific States  Total United States (including re-	154	18, 830, 637. 00 59, 506, 420. 00	6, 132, 429. 08 22, 359, 395. 08	5, 797, 151. 44 15, 753, 321. 52
	serve cities).  Total reserve cities	92	18, 208, 099. 00	9, 220, 683. 35	5,898,419.01

a Includes 1 loan and savings bank.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STOCK SAVINGS BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28th Day of April, 1909—Continued.

LIABILITIES—Continued.

4	5	6	7	8	9	
Due to national banks.	Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	Dividends unpaid.	Individual deposits subject to check.	Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.	Demand certificates of deposit.	
686. 47	77.63	2,197.45 20.00	1,826,106.41 567,349.95	2, 196, 570, 81 1, 420, 444, 35 7, 580, 52	102, 978. 82 30, 726. 42	47 48 49
			76, 557, 66	48, 781, 83	4,089.31	50
179.62	3,653.28	248.62	771, 946. 25	770, 070. 65	37, 015. 38	50 51
·····		120.00	376,079.63	574, 410. 64	20, 477. 37	52
105, 608. 80	499, 387. 38	14,798.99	17, 283, 224. 86	158,074,207.44	973, 236. 17	53
179.50	123, 650. 99 12, 116. 65	2,049.90	5, 972, 553. 14	23, 044, 334, 13 69, 513, 203, 46	224, 906. 87	54 55
2,362.42	9, 233. 33	1,728.25	5, 922, 239. 67 180, 279. 75	133, 973, 07	72, 426. 31 16, 644. 09	56
2,002.42	0,200.00	182,00	100,219.10	8, 379, 065, 89	10,044.03	57
		156.00		7, 337. 792. 52		58
108, 837. 31	512, 351. 62	17, 427. 06	20, 061, 557. 27	169, 553, 887. 86	1,129,874.46	
1, 562, 816. 26	6, 404, 520. 69	92,707.96	100, 708, 410. 57	366, 167, 901. 61	9, 901, 096. 14	
463, 187. 84	2, 277, 025. 81	7,699.05	31, 571, 179. 02	173, 442, 649, 86	843,886.06	

No. 77.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-at the Close of Business on Wednesday,

#### LIABILITIES-Continued.

			10	11	12
	States and reserve cities. [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks.	Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.	Certified checks.	Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding.
1	New Hampshire	a 8			
	Total New England States	8			
2 3 4 5	New Jersey Maryland District of Columbia Washington.	1 21 12 12	\$638, 199. 95 545, 568. 66 545, 568. 66	\$1,733.34 66,459.95 66,459.95	\$815. 40 677. 91 677. 91
	Total Eastern States	34	1, 183, 768. 61	68, 193. 29	1,493.31
6 7 8 9	Virginia. West Virginia. North Carolina. South Carolina Georgia. Savannah	22 c 10 d 24 28 18	2,096,645.78 1,345,721.93 273,040.97 57,110.82 2,158,840.94 1,836,365.31	3, 053. 83 245. 75 3, 760. 10 23, 309. 89	3,683.11 10,947.86 8,012.11 5,704.71 1,046.81 179.56
11 12 13 14 15 16 17	Florida. Alabama. Mississippi Louisiana New Orleans. Arkansas	10 12 19 5 96	365, 329, 54 150, 501, 23 590, 357, 71 533, 111, 13 42, 165, 42	23. 25 6, 419. 29 398. 20 10, 030. 07 9, 945. 90 5. 00 282. 43	544. 92 2, 480. 58 508. 34 7, 821. 02 6, 398. 97 21. 55 269. 96
18 19 20	Kentucky. Louisville. Tennessee.	11 h 27	490, 586. 27 4, 995. 75 1, 412, 339. 31	282. 43 255. 43 18, 553. 15	26, 791. 88
	Total Southern States	181	9, 015, 776. 84	66,080.96	67,832.85
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 31 32	Ohio Cincinnati. Cleveland Columbus. Michigan.	i 41 6 1 2 15	4,117,895.55 1,221,607.16 125,754.02 992,775.87	23, 492. 40 55. 00 8, 882. 64 11, 783. 85	78,049.01 42,896.78 563.88 11,025.55
26 27 28 29	Detroit. Minnesota. Minneapolis. Iowa.	3 1 1 572	45,992,937.07	1,478.04 1,137.05 1,137.05 339,875.81	8, 217. 67 50, 179. 80 50, 179. 80 91, 894. 81
30 31 32	Cedar Rapids Des Moines. Dubuque	6 9 3	576, 081. 72 3,878,553. 86 1,530, 971. 09	1, 753. 07 5, 790. 66 362. 00	30, 025. 70 9, 327. 06
	Total Middle Western States	629	51, 103, 608. 49	376, 289. 11	231, 149. 17
33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43	South Dakota Nebraska Lincoln Omaha Kansas . Kansas City Topeka Wichita Montana Wyoming Colorado	1 14 1 2 2 2 2 2 1 10	503, 512. 56 207, 886. 44 41, 890. 92 155, 881. 74 1, 512, 426. 26 62, 373. 33 720, 295. 46 40, 544. 51 467, 468. 05	200. 00 200. 00 200. 00 880. 00 3, 353. 18	15, 144, 00 1, 253, 59 12, 975, 11 110, 80 6, 236, 07
44 45 46	Denver. Pueblo. New Mexico Total Western States.	1	152, 742. 53 1, 389. 30 25, 401. 19 2, 925, 739. 76	3, 102. 53 242. 00 4, 742. 27	3, 480, 53 1, 625, 41 361, 60 36, 274, 50
	l '	l———	·	' <del></del>	

<sup>Guaranty savings banks.
Includes 2 commercial banks.
Includes 3 savings and trust companies.
Includes 9 savings and trust companies.
Includes reports marked "Stock Savings Banks" only—13 so-called savings banks are included with state banks.
∫ Includes 8 trust and savings banks.
∫ Includes 1 savings and trust company.</sup> 

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STOCK SAVINGS BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

LIABILITIES-Continued.

12 a	13	14	15	18	_
Deposits not classified.	Notes and bills rediscounted.	Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed.	Reserved for taxes.	All other liabilities.	
			<b>\$4,</b> 297. <del>2</del> 8		1
			4, 297. 28		
	\$11, 891. 86 15,000. 00 15,000. 00	\$82,000.00 75,000.00 75,000.00	7, 544. 29 7, 544. 29	\$119.38	2 3 4 5
	26, 891. 86	157, 000. 00	7, 544. 29	119. 38	
	22, 500. 00 6, 072. 82 60, 019. 31 15, 363. 41	13, 770. 30 55, 000. 00 488, 500. 00 228, 000. 00	5, 850. 33 125. 00 1, 356. 53 20, 300. 00	55, 128. 26 923. 07 100, 240. 00 71, 751. 35 897. 92	6 7 8 9 10
	19,000.00	20, 000. 00 26, 500. 00 36, 368. 45 240, 000. 00 215, 000. 00	800. 00 618. 31	2,975.36	12 13 14 15 16 17
\$727, 895. 90	98, 551. 38	50, 625. 00 35, 000. 00 160, 884. 24	6, 881. 53	32, 493. 09	18 19 20
727, 895. 90	221, 506. 92	1, 319, 647. 99	36,657.84	263, 511. 13	
	10,000.00	178, 000. 00 83, 000. 00 60, 000. 00	35, 924. 98 27, 817. 23		21 22 23
		5,000.00	11,640.42 11,640.42	1,599.10	21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29
	38,692.23	506, 480. 00	26, 280. 28 11, 500. 00 2, 000. 00	12, 245. 02 10, 304. 98	28 29 30 31
			2,000.00		32
	48, 692. 23	689, 480. 00	73, 845. 68	13, 844. 12	
676, 280. 97	4, 950. 00	10,000.00			33 34
				00 00r r1	35
		5,000.00	125.00	26, 205. 51 26, 205. 51	37 38 39
		25,000.00			40 41
			1, 724. 15	244. 99	42
			898. 32		44 45 46
676, 280. 97	4, 950. 00	40,000.00	1,849.15	26, 450. 50	
			·	·	-

Includes 6 savings and trust companies.
 A large number of Ohio state or commercial banks use the word "Savings" in their title; only reports marked "Stock Savings Bank," and banks whose deposits indicate they are not purely commercial banks, are used in this classification.
 All savings banks classed as "state" banks in biennial report of public examiner of banks of South Dakota.

<sup>\*</sup> Includes 1 trust and savings bank.

## No. 77.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Moneat the Close of Business on Wednesday,

## LIABILITIES—Continued.

			10	11	12
	States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks.	Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.	Certified checks.	Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding.
47 48 49	Washington. Seattle. Spokane	2	\$381, 244. 72 61, 904. 04 212. 93	<b>\$1</b> , 038. 61	\$4.00
50 51 52	Tacoma. Oregon. Portland.	a 6 1	296, 032. 11 39, 735. 37	657. 25 3, 521. 25 2, 590. 00	11,643.38 11,643.38
53 54 55 56	California Los Angeles. San Francisco. Idaho	13	24, 124, 364. 53 7, 561, 773. 23 12, 821, 234. 23 3, 993. 52	121, 486. 27 58, 543. 94 1, 658. 77 870. 00	442,829.88 214,111.70 46,398.54 725.78
57 58	Utah. Salt Lake City.	3			79, 644. 54 79, 644. 54
	Total Pacific States	154	24,891,573.71	126, 916. 13	534, 847. 58
	Total United States (including reserve cities)	1,061	89, 120, 467. 41	642, 221. 76	871, 597. 41
	Total reserve cities	92	31, 998, 925. 12	163, 114. 23	519, 714. 93

a Includes 1 loan and savings bank.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE STOCK SAVINGS BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

## LIABILITIES-Continued.

12 a	13	14	15	18	Γ
Deposits not classified.	Notes and bills rediscounted.	Bills payable, including certifi- cates of deposit representing money borrowed.	Reserved for taxes.	All other liabilities.	
		\$25,000.00			47 48 49
				<b>\$11</b> , 396. 87	49 50 51
\$4,963.37		71, 224. 00	<b>\$79, 150. 5</b> 6	11, 396. 87 128, 699. 55	52 53 54
	\$6,500.00	11,000.00	49, 419. 47 14, 823. 95 10, 323. 95	3,367.70	55 56 57 58
4, 963. 37	6, 500. 00	107, 224. 00	93, 974. 51	140,096.42	
1, 409, 140. 24	308, 541. 01	2, 313, 351. 99	218, 168. 75	444, 021. 55	
•••••	15,000.00	468, 000. 00	121, 143. 68	52, 172. 98	

No. 78.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-Close of Business on Wednesday,

## RESOURCES.

			Lo	1 ans and discoun	ts.
	States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks.	(a) On demand,	(b) On demand,	(c) On time, with two or more
			unsecured by collateral.	secured by collateral.	names, unsecured by collateral.
1 2	New York. New York City	34 1	<b>\$4</b> 2,451.71	<b>\$</b> 111, 271. 28	\$1,040,014.43
1 2 3 4 5	New Jersey Pennsylvania Maryland	9 27 3	36, 472, 50 811, 916, 32	4, 921. 00 158, 587. 78	$166, 320, 01 \ 1,487,701,56 \ 19,259,71$
	Total Eastern States	73	890, 840. 53	274, 780. 06	2,713,295.71
6	Virginia. North Carolina.	3	5, 250. 00	2,415.68	126, 928, 88 15, 878, 52
7 8 9	Georgia.	5 16	4,413.30 4,174.85	38, 493. 45 1, 160. 00	265,729.93
10	Florida	5 14	4,050.00 26,013.76		53, 430, 95 80, 206, 39
11 12 13 14	Alabama Mississippi Texas. Galveston.	7 57 1	195, 454. 62	417, 793, 45 400, 633, 18 212, 155, 75	53, 430, 95 80, 206, 39 39, 337, 00 1, 243, 438, 44 15, 021, 20
15 16 17	San Antonio	2 7 2	22, 179. 65	100, 005. 00 11, 889. 60	104, 827. 98 126, 006. 91
	Total Southern States	119	261, 536. 18	1,084,541.11	2, 152, 546. 59
18	Ohio	174 193	1,360,705.43 772,132.71	915, 427. 57 424, 642. 15	6,568,577.30 7,804,024.27
20 21	IndianapolisIndianapolis	1 420	1,941.11 4.906.047.36	1 883 846 87	12 402 163 14
22 23	Indiana. Indianapolis. Ilinois. Chicago. Michigan. Minnesota.	10 120	34, 968. 08 185, 393. 90 14, 936. 42	327, 080, 42 289, 989, 19 5, 398, 58 337, 123, 45	258, 440, 35 2, 513, 286, 87 62, 606, 41 4, 324, 562, 39
24 25 26	Iowa. Des Moines.	178 1	801, 596. 74	337, 123. 45	4,324,562.39
19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Missouri Kansas City St. Louis	57 3 1	507,772.11	45,094.66	37,773. 29 1,195,760. 56 5,025. 00
	Total Middle Western States	1,145	8, 548, 584. 67	3,901,522.47	34, 870, 890. 94
30	South Dakota Nebraska	21 8	34,038.28 39,379.86	5, 551. 10 4,000,00	176, 271. 37 175, 742, 03
31 32 33	Kansas	6	32, 163. 48	4,000.00 110,923.10	176, 271. 37 175, 742. 03 207, 355. 28 17, 090. 60 191, 726. 44 123, 369. 92
33 34 35	Montana Wyoming	13 5	12,600.00 12,535.51	72,652.85 6,487.00	191, 726, 44 123, 369, 92
36	Colorado	43	150, 151. 54	79,782.70	100,020.04
	Total Western States	96	280, 868. 67	279, 396. 75	1,582,491.08
37 38 39	Washington Seattle Oregon Portland	17 1 14	75, 436. 03	282, 356. 06 136, 335. 53	87,867.12 3,850.00 227,371.00
40	Portland	1	13, 291. 15	24, 143. 11	6,370.00
41 42 43	California <sup>a</sup>	15 8	341,679.39 13,291.15 117,252.60 19,364.39	21,763.70 6,858.87 342,350.00	144,990.91 63,990.93
43 44	Utah Salt Lake City Nevada	8 3 1	94,000.00 93,000.00	342, 350. 00 340, 350. 00	531,143.00 472,200.00
45 46	Nevada Arizona	3	24,669.10	340, 350. 00 44, 343. 53 19, 253. 42	5, 598. 03
	Total Pacific States	64	672, 401. 51	853, 261. 11	1,060,960.99
	Total United States (including reserve cities).	1,497	10,654,231.56	6,393,501.50	42, 380, 275. 31
	Total reserve cities	24	143, 200. 34	791, 578. 53	815, 770. 44

a Includes reports of 5 banks taken from statement published by California bank commission April 28, 1909.

tary Commission from the Private Banks, Showing their Condition at the the 28th Day of April, 1909.

## RESOURCES.

	Loans and discou			Overd	_	
			i	(a)		
(d) On time, single- name paper, unsecured by collateral.	(e) On time, secured by collateral.	(f) Secured by real-estate mortgages or other liens on realty.	(g)  Loans and discounts not classified.	Secured.	(b) Unsecured.	
\$213,029.69	<b>\$</b> 225, 364. 88	\$589,630.40	\$1,938,146.60 261,614.37	\$11, 181. 15	\$2,470.05	1 2
35, 156, 71 57, 067, 96	75,676.95 542,600.10	297, 329. 72 97, 255. 40	900.00 877,497.69 122,739.94	10, 355. 55	2, 559. 70	1 2 3 4 5
305, 254. 36	843,641.93	984, 215. 52	2,939,284.23	21, 536. 70	5,029.75	
46, 647, 00 5, 546, 10 126, 737, 38 60, 085, 68 29, 309, 83 17, 155, 00 932, 00 430, 280, 61 13, 515, 26 24, 701, 98 14, 351, 64 755, 727, 22 1, 992, 405, 44 2, 083, 999, 75 1, 285, 15 5, 010, 091, 51 1, 285, 15 5, 010, 091, 51 1, 285, 15 5, 010, 091, 51 1, 285, 15 5, 010, 091, 51 1, 285, 15 5, 010, 091, 51 1, 285, 15 1, 285, 1	110, 351. 91 31, 798. 49 250, 844. 78 96, 036. 54 15, 298. 30 463, 439. 21 162, 446. 78 1, 607, 698. 31 29, 945. 00 503, 000. 00 37, 750. 09 22, 550. 00 2, 798, 214. 41 1, 453, 009, 31 975, 171. 80 7, 402. 42 2, 416, 762. 01 145, 217. 26 478, 549. 99 1, 215, 29. 83 1, 052, 008. 33	30, 500. 00 17, 511. 21 76, 048. 52 349, 727. 22 48, 087. 80 379, 274. 38 59, 733. 64 2, 557, 469. 44 1, 900, 006. 00 13, 118. 58 40, 250. 50 3, 568, 721. 27 5, 541, 113. 67 3, 923, 720. 41 2, 859. 18 9, 152, 449. 05 149, 187. 76 1, 502, 268. 16 8, 3662, 296. 54 32, 000. 00 910, 519. 54	132, 286, 29  314, 072, 11 57, 384, 82 164, 212, 76 1, 372, 665, 39 1, 107, 686, 97 292, 574, 14 68, 438, 39 3, 216, 746, 73 3, 743, 929, 47 259, 045, 11 10, 716, 186, 80 98, 639, 91 1, 703, 210, 91 8, 003, 325, 72	500.00 602.97 4,803.01 5,134.19 1,973.22 31,637.29 32,433.00 325,800.66 2,500.26 3,583.54 2,375.15 408,843.03 249,279.67 79,828.68 184.58 835,426.11 67,695.94 67,695.94 14,088.25	191. 82 12, 286. 22 2, 280. 79 3, 859, 41 3, 990. 14 3, 796. 08 2, 191. 43 57, 519, 18 2, 881. 17 240. 25  201, 420. 97  239, 441. 00 95, 996. 34 150. 68 662, 133. 52 4, 119. 72 27, 041. 41 483. 35 394, 598. 80 29. 78 40, 658. 66	6 7 8 9 100 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29
13, 566, 135. 91	6,867,184.35	6, 200. 00 24, 779, 712. 00	24,976,009.97	1,610,320.00	49.10 1,460,353.08	28 29
316, 974. 05 74, 494. 37 96, 121. 15 9, 764. 25 164, 698. 84 47, 440. 28 812, 570. 58	581, 942. 35 72, 637. 94 77, 683. 14 26, 285. 29 407, 247. 86 101, 940. 29 625, 385. 00	358, 276, 97 207, 565, 93 67, 622, 50 382, 374, 20 25, 923, 29 611, 672, 14	229, 486, 29 	19, 543, 23 1, 554, 44 16, 082, 22	16, 774. 26 7, 399. 27 8, 247. 48 210. 79 46, 948. 44 907. 60 21, 386. 96	30 31 32 33 34 35 36
1,512,299.27	1,866,836.58	1,653,435.03	444, 303. 73	41, 302. 49	101,664.01	١
69, 485, 83 650, 00 160, 152, 47 17, 481, 40 77, 082, 96 57, 124, 81 641, 025, 87 571, 357, 28	105, 430, 62 2, 985, 00 265, 731, 38 2, 249, 12 114, 571, 56 52, 031, 67 1, 775, 611, 50 1, 757, 440, 00 6, 000, 00 8, 118, 16	146, 754, 35 4, 860, 00 497, 195, 93 16, 907, 72 203, 657, 10 45, 296, 81 176, 632, 00 147, 000, 00 20, 899, 85 50, 357, 32	131, 847. 77 1, 458, 877. 65 222, 017. 61	7, 112. 18 5, 318. 96 5, 318. 96 75, 169. 16 2, 205. 13 262, 114. 20 262, 114. 20 105, 700. 67 3, 606. 88	17, 753. 35 68. 75 42, 014. 62 44, 121. 07 40, 711. 69 127, 330. 65 119, 895. 85 31, 888. 97 701. 34	37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45
1,006,182.92	2,327,494.89	1,140,793.36	1,812,743.03	461,227.18	304, 521. 69	20
17,145,599.68	14,703,372.16	32, 126, 877. 18	33,389,087.69	2,543,229.40	2,072,989.50	
725, 243. 58	2, 475, 149. 09	2, 259, 020. 66	820, 968. 03	270, 121. 58	184, 235. 28	

No. 78.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-Close of Business on Wednesday,

			Bonds, e	gı etcDomestic se	curities.
	States and reserve cities.	Num-	(a)	(b)	(c)
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	ber of banks.	United States bonds.	State, county, and municipal bonds.	Railroad bonds.
1 2 3	New York	34	\$11,900.00	\$214, 100. 00	<b>\$</b> 366, 547. 04
3 4 5	New Jersey Pennsylvania Maryland	$\frac{9}{27}$	79,750.00	75, 385. 70	64, 143. 75
	Total Eastern States	73	91,650.00	289, 485. 70	430, 690. 79
6	Virginia North Carolina	3 3		13,025.00	
8 9 10	South Carolina. Georgia. Florida.	5 16 5		5,000.00	
11 12 13	Alabama. Mississippi Texas	14 7 57		23,700.00 10,536.38 270,500.00 33,500.00	200.00
14 15	GalvestonSan Antonio	1 2 7		33,500.00 237,000.00	200.00
16 17	Arkansas	2			
18	Total Southern States	119	125, 958, 50	322,761.38 856.244.99	200.00 156,861.11
19 20	Indiana Indianapolis Indianapolis Illinois	193 1 420	125, 958. 50 177, 838. 30 89, 181. 50	856, 244, 99 564, 203, 37 408, 592, 46	25, 870.00
19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Chicago	10 120	500.00 49,141.00	35, 000. 00 24, 839. 67	269, 230. 95 114, 458. 31 73, 479. 17
24 25 26	Minnesota. Iowa. Des Moines	178 1	23,000.00	51,670.67	112, 682. 85
27 28 29	Missouri Kansas City St. Louis	57 3 1		15, 303. 85 6, 923. 85	11,046.25 5,233.75
	Total Middle Western States	1,145	465, 119. 30	1,920,855.01	649, 170. 33
30 31 32 33	South Dakota. Nebraska Kansas.	21 8 6		28,047.43 55.37 4,831.85	
34	Wichita	1 13		4,331.85 14,069.67	
35 36	Wyoming Colorado	43 		194, 762. 50	2,823.76
37	Total Western States	96	450.00	241, 766. 82 30, 956. 40	2,823.76
38 39	Seattle	1 14	50,000.00	375. 00 248, 915. 86	18, 604. 03
40 41 42	Portland California a Idaho	1 15 8	2,000.00	72, 199, 37 9, 861, 78 92, 000, 00	62,088.75
43 44 45	Utah Salt Lake City Nevada	3 1 4		92,000.00 92,000.00	50,000.00 50,000.00
46	Arizona	64	52, 450. 00	453, 933. 41	130, 692. 78
	Total United States (including reserve cities).	1,497	609, 219. 30	3, 228, 802. 32	1,213,577.66
	Total reserve cities	24	500.00	409, 130. 70	169, 692. 06

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE PRIVATE BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION AT THE THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

	4	32			31	
		reign securities.	Bonds, etc.—Fo	Continued.	omestic securities	Bonds, etc.—I
		(b)	(a)	(f)	(e)	(d)
	Banking house.	Other securities.	Government bonds.	Stocks.	Other bonds.	Bonds of other public-service corporations, including street and interurban railway bonds.
1	<b>\$</b> 78, 891. 79	\$590, 838. 06	\$7,385.00	\$74,018.22	\$134,021.25	\$23,882.50
- 2	112, 000. 00 138, 753. 79 5, 720. 20	17, 394. 96 11, 265. 77	32, 17 <b>4</b> . 57	108, 548, 45 236, 935, 23 58, 739, 46	11, 336. 39 205, 484. 98	47, 102. 78
-	335, 365. 78	619, 498. 79	39, 559. 57	478, 241 36	350, 842. 62	70, 985. 28
- (	9, 217. 07	4,000.00			5,000.00	
8	2,767.04 2,276.00 40,593.38	1,300.00		9, 800. 00 16, 275. 00 6, 385. 00	6, 700. 00	
10 11 12	12, 516, 99 48, 119, 01 27, 336, 63	19, 992. 06 3, 856. 38		30, 408. 69 104, 635. 46	43,000.00	4, 962. 50
14 15	285, 141, 44 20, 143, 75 70, 000, 00			91, 110. 00 30, 000. 00	31,778.23	
16	32, 544. 79 3, 678. 80					
=	464, 191. 15	29, 148. 44		258, 614. 15	86, 478. 23	4, 962. 50
- 18 19 - 20	408, 610. 68 312, 169. 83	47, 750. 53	7,000.00 887.00	662, 028. 44 91, 972. 57	280, 871. 22 227, 074. 91	170, 182. 00 187, 256. 76
21 22 22	1, 446, 180. 45 123, 310. 40 298, 719. 30	45, 410. 84 2, 500. 00 5, 223. 50	41, 045. 46 9, 450. 00	656, 061. 95 116, 110. 00 86, 405. 55	781, 342. 07 202, 522. 50 396, 536. 08	780, 176. 80 146, 365. 00 81, 125. 00
24 24 26	5, 133, 36 512, 960, 81 7, 329, 12	9, 200. 00	4, 415. 70	100. 00 152, 253. 61	169. 70 39, 247. 00	37, 037. 50
20 20 20	78, 042. 81 7, 250. 00			1,180.81	28, 165. 49 21, 834. 10	26, 125, 00 2, 000, 00 20, 625, 00
	3, 061, 817. 24	107, 584. 87	53, 348. 16	1, 650, 002. 93	1, 753, 406. 47	1, 281, 903. 06
3	90, 961. 16 23, 091. 15 10, 200. 00	476. 99	23, 000. 00	8,896.50		
3	3, 300. 00 53, 686, 90	1,883.77	3, 906. 50		100.00	
3	11, 261. 45 166, 940. 79	31, 171. 23	44. 50	180, 864. 41	16, 338. 20	188, 095. 40
=[	356, 141. 45	33, 531. 99	26, 951. 00	189, 760. 91	16, 438. 20	188, 095. 40
3	43, 226. 85 12, 080. 00 68, 225. 14			17, 685. 37 13, 000. 00		
- 40	68, 225. 14 180, 845. 68			60, 726, 26 30, 726, 26 37, 184, 48	10, 100, 00 10, 100, 00 269, 073, 45	6, 557. 76 6, 557. 76 26, 875. 00
4	37, 624. 15 5, 253. 00			18, 410, 84 24, 002, 02 24, 002, 02	11,000.00 11,000.00	20,070.00
4 4	7, 229. 79 40, 298. 66	3, 859. 76		4, 116. 00	28, 682. 00 9, 050. 00	181,027.73
	382, 703. 27	3, 859. 76		162, 124. 97	327, 905. 45	214, 460. 49
=	4, 600, 218. 89	793, 623. 85	119, 858. 73	2,738,744.32	2, 535, 070. 97	1,760, 406. 73
=	243, 413. 27	2, 500. 00	9, 450. 00	213, 838. 28	245, 456. 60	175, 547. 76

No. 78.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-Close of Business on Wednesday, the

## ${\bf RESOURCES-\!Continued}.$

П		-	5	6	7
	States and reserve cities.	Num-			
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	ber of banks.	Furniture and fixtures.	Other real estate owned.	Mortgages owned.
	Now York	34	\$33 860 00	\$226,039.92	\$524,120.62
1 2 3	New York	1	\$33,869.09 7,069.67 13,386.22		
3 4 5	New York City New Jersey Pennsylvania Maryland	$\begin{smallmatrix}9\\27\\3\end{smallmatrix}$	13,386.22 34,947.06 1,848.19	336, 986. 97 39, 265. 63	289,842.14 120,233.24
	Total Eastern States	73	84,050.56	602, 292. 52	934, 196. 00
6	Virginia	3	3,720.85		
7	North Carolina	3 3	2,995.09		
8 9	South Carolina Georgia	5 16	3,715.43 13,133.45	7,304.42 16,105.95	
10	Florida.	5	7,827.57 39,702.71	17,767.50	
11 12	Alabama Mississippi	14 7	39,702.71 8,214.10	133, 282, 93	
13	Texas.	57	88,417.69	17,767.50 133,282.93 105,107.13 255,763.34 1,277.74 11,215.06	47, 464. 34
14	Galveston	1	312, 50	1,277.74	
15	San Antonio Arkansas	2 7	2,152.50 5,157.79	501. 50	12,500.00
16 17	Kentucky	$\frac{7}{2}$	2,673.23	5,616.00	
	Total Southern States	119	175,557.91	541, 448. 77	47, 464. 34
18 19	Ohio	174 193	217,394.75 242,777.31	738,992.63 69,626.42	498, 422, 22 1,094,672, 42
20 21	Indianapolis	420	349. 56 607, 167, 72	2,390,019.26	1,057,033.72
22	Chicago Michigan	10	607,167.72 21,883.74	531, 732, 64	226,671.75
23	Michigan Minnesota	120	133,857.34	225, 477. 39 19, 253. 40 1, 248, 226. 47	641, 482, 92
25	Iowa	178	3,543.93 218,035.18 1,809.81 61,354.33	1,248,226.47	211,218.85
26	Des Moines	1 57	1,809.81	3,135.40	
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Kansas City	3	5, 447. 15	3,135.40	
29	St. Louis	1	1 404 100 50	4 604 790 07	0 500 000 10
	Total Middle Western States	1,145	1,484,130.56	4,694,730.97	3,502,830.13
30	South Dakota Nebraska	21 8	26,600.12 6,314.14	144, 583. 27 1, 235. 05	7,380.00
31 32 33 34 35	Kansas	6	5,090.00	987. 60	1,000.00
33	Wichita Montana	1 13	45, 453. 95	98,642.81	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
35	Wyoming.	5	4,795.64	700.00	5,786.23
36	Colorado	43	52,990.33	113, 161. 27	
	Total Western States	96	141,244.18	359,310.00	13, 166. 23
37	Washington	17	20,362.61	83,976.34	12, 168. 19
38 39	Seattle	1 14	3,200.00 25,856.84	65,000.00 39,279.86	
40	Oregon	1	7,863.95	24,531.49	
41	California a	15	T 004 PM	71,823.15	
42 43	IdahoUtah	8 3	7,984.57 8,915.00	21,680.00 800.00	
44	Salt Lake City	1	5,000.00		
45 46	NevadaArizona	4 3	37,885.31 7,342.01	17, 498. 44	
	Total Pacific States	64	108,346.34	235,057.79	12,168.19
	Total United States (including reserve cities).	1,497	1,993,329.55	6, 432, 840. 05	4,509,824.89
	Total reserve cities	24	55,079.88	633,756.93	239,171.75

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE PRIVATE BANKS, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION AT THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

8	9	10	11	1	2	
	Due from state			Actual cas	h on hand.	
Due from	and private banks and	Checks and other cash	Exchanges for	(a)	(b)	
national banks.	bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	items.	clearing house.	Gold coin.	Gold certifi- cates.	
\$1,072,958.32 43,403.36	\$435,754.68 24,084.13	\$40, 885. 46 4, 954. 99	\$999.48	\$50,046.00	\$25, 580. 00	1 2
52, 932. 61 687, 360. 98 4, 188. 29	62, 281, 58 67, 058, 98 122, 88	8,461.83 11,279.94	5, 294. 67	2,847.50 20,930.00	2,490.00 10,280.00	1 2 3 4 5
1,817,440.20	565, 218. 12	60, 627. 23	6, 294. 15	73,823.50	38, 350. 00	
49, 415. 25	74, 239. 42	5,741.27	10, 421. 02	377.50	1,430.00	6
9, 448. 76 58, 602. 85 61, 629. 12	967. 04 12, 497. 02 16, 330. 39	365. 30 3, 477. 96 7, 577. 26	374.95	412. 50 1, 010. 00 1, 508. 00	480.00 390.00	6 7 8 9
129, 360. 89 153, 426. 61	30, 865. 79 232, 218. 86	1,701.28 2,123.71		1,945.00 14,172.50	2, 400. 00 14, 780. 00 22, 700. 00	10 11 12 13
3, 150. 27 1, 914, 716. 71	137, 370. 29 252, 206. 21	14, 335. 84 15, 653. 97	15, 996. 60 6, 935. 44	14, 170. 00 62, 023. 00	22,700.00 27,270.00	12 13
16, 490. 74 490, 310. 71	9, 536. 35 38, 928. 85	1,886.32	4, 206. 84	1,130.00 $20,000.00$	3,000.00	14 15
32, 421, 93 43, 108, 35	9, 897. 30 968. 01	1,816.09 9,385.70	1,000.00	735.00 1,580.00	3,800.00 500.00	16 17
2,455,280.74	767, 560. 33	62, 178. 38	34,728.01	97, 933. 50	73, 750. 00	
4, 122, 770. 73 3, 530, 641. 97	736, 257. 00 1, 428, 554. 63 1, 064. 13	124, 645. 93 120, 062. 30	44, 286. 59 13, 297. 72	194, 929. 00 301, 677. 00 5. 00	97, 820. 00 130, 510. 00	18 19
6,507,410.42 143,773.40	2,844,388.74 158,014.78	260, 690. 55 20, 105. 56	72, 036. 39 18, 922. 22	456, 517. 00 7, 845. 00	218, 800. 00 17, 040. 00	21
1,431,644.45 85,149.86	537, 037. 32 15, 962. 20	60, 519. 07 2, 666. 59	6,628.41	88,806.00 6,475.00	26, 340. 00 1, 490. 00	23
3,573,688.03	1,143,653.27	69, 315. 95	10,896.25	181, 192. 00	66,710.00	25 26
845, 838. 17 118, 399. 80 60, 288. 50	256, 638. 94 44, 333. 97 54, 864. 92	20, 985. 59 1, 874. 96 729. 34	1,479.18 651.48	35, 952, 50 632, 00 3, 365, 00	37,550.00 13,160.00 10,500.00	18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29
20, 097, 143. 63	6,962,492.10	658, 885. 98	148, 624. 54	1, 265, 548. 50	579, 220. 00	
706, 471. 04 251, 028. 51	224, 180. 07 33, 445. 50	7,462.34 2,060.58	4,715.79 790.61	15, 804. 00 11, 247. 50	6,130.00 4,460.00	30
177, 955, 81	74, 150, 29	96.06	1,468.09	32, 310, 00	4,420.00	30 31 32 33 34 35 36
68, 586. 40 279, 416. 48	11,320 66 71,229.26	14. 84 9, 223. 97	1, 206. 79 973. 87	7,380.00 17,577.50	1,650.00 6,180.00	34
279, 416, 48 81, 297, 58 1, 343, 281, 39	510. 50 170, 206. 53	262.15 17,297.77	1,251.40 7,784.59	7, 939. 00 75, 190. 00	3,120.00 13,140.00	35 36
2,839,450.81	573, 722. 15	36, 402. 87	16, 984. 35	160,068.00	37,450.00	
113, 986. 58 14, 376. 28	51, 643. 59	8, 142. 43 2, 650. 59	1, 260. 61	29,018.00	1,500.00	37
603, 858. 31	318, 298. 04 70, 463. 52	13, 665. 33 1, 224. 08	36, 133. 42 5, 189. 03	695, 427. 50 10, 360. 00	13, 290. 00 300. 00	37 38 39 40
a 1, 284, 125. 87 67, 600. 44	16,713.78	1,065.22	0,100.00	53, 732, 50	4, 220, 00 1, 260, 00	41 42
1,768,494.47	357, 536. 97	34,300.85	246, 934. 02	7,110.00 193,110.00	10,000.00	43
1,751,626.24 31,582.27	357, 536. 97 351, 366. 00 26, 407. 95 30, 727. 50	33, 065. 85 11, 306. 66	243, 434. 06 4, 469. 96	190,640.00 22,540.00	10,000.00	44 45
83,607.94	30,727.50	5,727.94		12,000.00		46
3,953,255.88	801, 327. 83	74, 208. 43	288, 798. 01	1,012,938.00	30, 270. 00	
31, 162, 571. 26	9,670,320.53	892, 302. 89	495, 429. 06	2,610,311.50	759,040.00	
2,707,255.43	763, 977. 31	66, 506. 53	273,610.42	241,357.00	55,650.00	

a Includes amount due from state banks.

No. 78.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-Close of Business on Wednesday, the

	States and reserve cities.	Num-	Actual c	12 ash on hand—Co	entinued.
- 1	[Figures for reserve cities are included with	ber of	(c)	(d)	(e)
Į	the States.]	banks.	, ,	Silver certifi-	1 ''
	•		Silver dollars.	cates.	Subsidiary and minor coin.
1 2	New York	34	<b>\$7</b> , 787. 00	<b>\$35,</b> 523. 00	<b>\$21, 409.</b> 87
3	New York City	1 9	231. 00	1 050 00	005 51
4	New Jersey Pennsylvania	27	10, 376. 00	1,350.00 23,257.00	985. 51 9, 686. 07
5	Maryland	3	10,010.00	20, 201. 00	
	Total Eastern States	73	18, 394. 00	60, 130. 00	32, 081. 45
6	Virginia	3	4,780.00	14, 880. 00	1,271.22
8	North Carolina	3	616.00	350.00	279 89
8	South Carolina	5	1, 187. 00 1, 259. 00 2, 281. 00 17, 134. 00 28, 078. 00	1,051.00	2, 921. 50 2, 530. 10 2, 530. 76
9	GeorgiaFlorida	16 5	2 291 00	3,110.00	2,530.10 1,336.76
ii	Alabama.	14	17, 134, 00	2, 887. 00 13, 592. 00 35, 017. 00	5, 932, 43
10 11 12	Mississippi	7	28,078.00	35,017.00	5, 932. 43 26, 786. 86
13	Texas	57	27,107.00	77, 620. 00 12, 235. 00	25, 123. 32
<u>14</u>	Galveston	$\frac{1}{2}$	2, 822. 00	12, 235. 00	702. 11
15 16	San Antonio	7	2,060.00	30,000.00 3,100.00	4 260 49
17	Arkansas Kentucky	2	140.00	2,000.00	4, 369. 48 508. 04
	Total Southern States	119	84, 702. 00	153, 607. 00	71, 152. 54
18	Ohio.	174	61, 891. 00	116, 350. 00	56, 226. 48
18 19	Indiana	193	84, 980. 00	143, 818. 00	85, 758. 86
20	Indiana Indianapolis Indianapolis Indianapolis Indianapolis Indianapolis Indianapolis Indiana	1	5. 00		1 23.87
21	Illinois.	420	118, 410. 00	223, 286. 00 42, 774. 00	148, 278. 97
22	Chicago Michigan	10 120	5, 611. 00 25, 098. 00	42,774.00 44,536.00	148, 278. 97 8, 732. 28 28, 283. 10
24	Minnesota.	120	2,343.00	671.00	179. 09
25	Iowa	178	47, 354. 00	54, 994. 00	46, 196, 92
26	Des Moines	1		<b></b>	
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28	Missouri	57	26,089.00	21,552.00	24, 861. 11
28 29	Kansas City St. Louis	3	5, 453. 00 223. 00	200. 00 3, 131. 00	4, 175. 85 532. 51
40	Total Middle Western States		366, 165. 00		
	_	1,145		605, 207. 00	389, 784. 53
30	South Dakota Nebraska	21 8	7, 695. 00 2, 019. 00	10, 250. 00 4, 081. 00	7,817.82 1,414.32
31 32	Kansas		1,364.00	4, 414. 00	1, 965. 81
33	Wichita	ĭ	156.00	522.00	80. 85
33 34	Montana.	13	3, 132. 00	4, 530. 00	2, 885. 17
35 36	Wyoming	5	695.00	3, 678. 00	1, 539. 95
36	Colorado	43	21, 167. 00	14,870.00	9, 669. 40
	Total Western States	96	36, 072. 00	41,823.00	25, 292. 47
37 38	Washington Seattle	l 1	2, 332. 00	1,054.00	4,027.35
39 40	Oregon	14	6,726.00 305.00	1, 312. 00	10, 036. 10 708. 32
41	California	15	1,529,00	1, 413. 00	2, 899, 93
42	Idaho.	8	1,220.00 11,018.00	843.00	1, 454. 83
43	Utah. Salt Lake City	3	11,018.00	19, 973, 90	6, 104. 94
44	Salt Lake City	1	10, 583. 00	19, 943. 00	5, 983. 25
45 46	Nevada Arizona	3	106. 00 620. 00		2, 188. 94 67. 38
	Total Pacific States	64	23, 551. 00	24, 595. 00	26, 779. 47
	Total United States (including reserve cities).	1, 497	528, 884. 00	885, 362. 00	545, 090. 46
	Total reserve cities	24	25, 158. 00	108, 805. 00	20, 939. 04

tary Commission from the Private Banks, Showing their Condition at the 28Th day of April, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

Actual	12 cash on hand—Con	tinued.	14		
(f)	(g)	(h)	All other items.	Total resources.	
Legal-tender notes.	National-bank notes.	Cash not classified.			
\$99, 407. 00	<b>\$</b> 50,770.00	\$51,663.58 3.460.46	\$176, 665. 65 172, 285. 45 49, 132. 42	\$8,528,623.72 516,872.43 1,402,745.11 6,377,641.73 320,840.88	1
903.00	9,246.00	3,460.46 2,941.36	49, 132. 42	1, 402, 745. 11	3
72,851.00	25,510.00	99, 426, 90 7, 983, 19	3,271.31 2,983.62	6,377,641.73 320,840.88	1 2 3 4 5
173, 161.00	85, 526. 00	162,015.03	232,053.00	16, 629, 851. 44	1 °
7,580.00	10, 425. 00	27,942.54		695, 930. 22	6
	2,815.00		911.08	96,340.38	10 11 12 13 14
150.00 4,722.00	8, 622. 00 2, 775. 00	28, 436. 81	5,470.52	899, 151. 77 1, 154, 578. 95	8
2,689.00	3,800.00	5,539.84	J 3.83 I	462, 693, 84	10
23,118.00	28, 793, 00	9,566.04	5,073.94	2, 429, 785. 67	11
43, 157. 00   73, 121. 00	15, 385. 00 132, 766. 00	3,147.21	76 901 71	2,687,100.85 11,826,403.69	12
5, 250. 00	17, 750, 00	212, 374. 41	76, 291. 71	190, 416. 50	13
	17,750.00 48,000.00	30,934.15		3, 877, 145, 59	15
675.00	4,769.00		78, 473. 49	3, 877, 145, 59 402, 253, 96	16
3, 703. 00	2,000.00			350, 073. 97	17
158, 915. 00	212, 150. 00	287, 006. 85	166, 224. 57	21,004,313.30	
196, 531.00	448, 205, 00 370, 859, 00	415, 192. 10	16, 220. 09	32, 865, 530, 85 25, 804, 474, 92 15, 311, 68 69, 163, 916, 90 3, 168, 793, 48 12, 104, 254, 26 585, 614, 46 30, 373, 248, 73 81, 320, 75	18
169, 445. 00	370, 859. 00	2,775.03	9, 185. 30	25, 804, 474. 92	19
20.00 499,167.00	30.00 370,622.00	699 357 81	265, 402. 47	60 163 016 00	20
68, 282, 00	10, 646. 00	10, 399, 16	200, 102, 11	3, 168, 793, 48	21
68, 282. 00 132, 028. 00	79, 977. 00	622, 357. 81 10, 399. 16 157, 801. 30	53, 976. 76	12, 104, 254. 26	23
14,738.00	1,910.00		16.67	585, 614. 46	24
166, 471. 00	148, 786. 00	221, 495. 47	94, 474. 37	30, 373, 248, 73	19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27
44, 986.00	49,309.00	2, 378. 75 22, 330. 02	8,440.05	5, 964, 435. 02	20
1,216.00	600.00	3, 382. 56	0,110.00	391, 469. 96	28
1,100.00	4,700.00			194, 100. 07	28 29
1, 223, 366. 00	1,469,668.00	1, 441, 951. 73	447,715.71	<b>176,</b> 861, 475. 14	
26,704.00	19, 375. 00		684.58	3,060,229.31	30
8, 480, 00	13,510.00		3,716.78	978, 611. 98	31 32 33 34 35
4,725.00 1,525.00	10,057.00 1,885.00			934, 131, 04	32
28, 350, 00 1	19, 515, 00	10,661.66	547.71	934, 151, 64 155, 310, 32 2, 135, 627, 79	34
2,082.00 64,032.00	6,880.00	l	[	468, 022, 86 5, 805, 759, 21	35
	60,694.00	1,381.72	1,913.14		36
134, 373. 00	130,031.00	12,043.38	6, 862. 21	13, 382, 402. 79	
1,247.00	6,647.00	7,712.19 1,420.19	31, 319. 36	1,392,759.18 124,515.81	37
6, 564. 00	6,872.00		19.30	3,916,267.03	39
9,957.00	1,913.00 1,508.00	145, 449. 38	68, 550. 61	256, 003, 87 4, 552, 961, 88	40
6,930.00	5,650.00	1	701.64	493, 694. 55	42
7,130.00	15, 947. 00			6, 812, 726. 49	43
6, 250. 00	15, 947.00			6, 584, 197. 75	44
$1,412.00 \ 11,786.00$	·····		83,897.51	633, 190. 37 576, 713. 24	45 46
45,026.00	36, 624. 00	153, 161. 57	184, 488. 42	18, 378, 312. 74	1
1,734,841.00	1, 933, 999. 00	2, 056, 178. 56	1,037,343.91	246, 256, 355. 41	1
83, 643. 00	101, 471.00	51, 975. 27	172, 285. 45	15, 555, 458. 21	1

No. 78.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-Close of Business on Wednesday,

## LIABILITIES.

-					
1			1	2	3
	States and reserve cities.	Num-			
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with	ber of	Capital stock		Undivided
i	the States.]	banks.	paid in.	Surplus.	profits.
ı	,		_		_
	NT . 37 . 1		***************************************	A1 A0E 100 CO	2010 110 0
1	New York New York City	34 1	\$600, 300. 00	\$1,087,133.82	\$313, 548. 2 <b>7</b>
1 2 3	New Jersey	9		172, 217. 49 535, 830. 89	28, 583. 45
4	Pennsylvania	27	728, 282, 00	420, 230. 23	187, 018. 53
5	maryland	3	7, 500. 00		1,844.71
1	Total Eastern States	73	1,336,082.00	2,043,194.94	530, 994. 96
6	Virginia	3	41, 000, 00	35, 500. 00	14, 335. 08
7 8	North Carolina	3	41,000.00 15,250.00 64,926.00 389,968.00 44,000.00	6, 275. 19	1,589.90
8	South Carolina	5	64,926.00	6, 275. 19 24, 520. 50	1 41.814.58
9 10	GeorgiaFlorida	16 5	44,000,00	55,000.00   32,000.00	89, 138. 57 5 590 85
11	Alabama	14	1 545,000.00	32, 000. 00 234, 093. 73	5, 590. 85 221, 000. 71 124, 303. 85 219, 863. 07
12	Mississippi	7	175,000.00	280,000.00	124, 303. 85
13 14	Texas	57 1	2,316,566.00	277, 033. 52 2, 060. 93	219, 863. 07 3, 647. 66
15	San Antonio	$\frac{2}{7}$	125,000.00		12, 191. 27
16 17	Arkansas	7	83,812.00	7,041.61	8, 462, 53
17	Kentucky	2	42,900.00	8, 274. 00	1, 465. 53
	Total Southern States	119	3,718,422.00	959, 738. 55	727, 564. 67
18	Ohio	174	2,140,713.00 3,346,950.00 11,000.00 7,325,081.00 357,500.00 1,249,049.00	926, 155. 71	428, 520. 14
19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Indiana	193	3, 346, 950. 00	550, 847. 01	360, 943. 74
20	Indianapolis	420	7 325 081 00	2 080 503 58	243.27
22	Chicago	10	357, 500. 00	3, 080, 593, 58 561, 318, 57 330, 073, 27	1,290,539,68 42,659,65 256,803,36
23	Michigan	120	1,249,049.00	330, 073. 27	256, 803. 36
24	Minnesota Iowa	178	50,000.00 3,673,997.00	14,000.00 861,322.60	6,346.06 851,669.62
26	Des Moines	1.0	20,000,00	500.00	1, 457. 48
27	Missouri	57	843, 000. 00	463, 226. 78	168, 464, 82
28	Kansas City	3 1	40,000.00 5,000.00	10,000.00 2,000.00	3, 537. 47 555. 00
				<del></del>	
	Total Middle Western States	1,145	18,628,790.00	6,226,218.95	3,363,287.42
30	South Dakota	21	219, 500. 00	77, 300. 00	164, 792. 17
31 32 33 34	Kanege	8 6	130, 000. 00 85, 000. 00	23, 350. 00 51, 300. 00	40, 717. 99 12, 763. 72
33	Wichita	1	10,000.00	4,000.00	1 064 88
34	Montana	13 5	285, 000. 00 50, 000. 00	97, 975. 07	47,029,67
35 36	Wichita. Montana Wyoming Colorado	43	761, 100. 00	21, 522, 25 362, 712, 58	14, 326. 20 134, 244. 88
- 1	Total Western States	96	1,530,600.00	634, 159. 90	413,874.63
97			195, 328. 00	<del></del>	
37 38	Washington Seattle Seattle	17	56,800.00	65, 380. 20	48, 385. 07
39 l	Oregon	14	565,000.00	111,806.20	41,665.96
40 41	Portland	1 15	50,000.00 1,202,200.00	41, 086. 07	15, 507, 92 a 282, 614, 26
42	Idaho		135,000,00	9, 974. 00	36, 866. 72
43	Utah	8 3 1	280, 000, 00	2,500.00	45, 074, 45
44 45	Salt Lake City Nevada	1 4	250, 000. 00 95, 000. 00	41,231.28	43, 222. 45 5, 670. 78
46	Arizona	3	40, 500. 00	59, 946. 92	37,007.52
	Total Pacific States	64	2, 513, 028. 00	331, 924. 67	497, 284. 76
	Total United States (including reserve cities).	1, 497	27,726,922.00	10, 195, 237. 01	5, 533, 006. 44
Ì	·				
	Total reserve cities	24	925, 300. 00	752, 096. 99	124, 087. 05

a Includes surplus of 5 banks.

Tary Commission from the Private Banks, Showing their Condition at the the 28th day of April, 1909—Continued.

#### LIABILITIES.

4	5	6	7	8	9	Γ-
Due to national banks.	Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	Dividends unpaid.	Individual deposits subject to check.	Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.	Demand certificates of deposit.	
\$900.65 2,000.00 25,490.76	\$88, 281, 22 85, 684, 62 7, 300, 54 30, 456, 08	\$1,519.00	\$3, 114, 332. 73 166, 657. 36 34, 270. 24 2, 466, 937. 06 55, 852. 41	\$610,747.53 268,396.31 247,228.16 1,774.52	\$1,189,206.18 99,479.45 80,482.61	1 2 3 4 5
28, 391. 41	126, 037. 84	1, 519. 00	5, 671, 392. 44	1,128,146.52	1,369,168.24	
2, 590. 84 6, 836. 92 16, 000. 00 4, 209. 00 2, 333. 42 118, 975. 40 6. 50 1, 309. 43	1, 211. 64 218. 31 37, 780. 54 287. 64 52, 219. 53 82, 022. 16	1,840.00	452, 732. 52 48, 862. 60 434, 067. 98 252, 728. 09 289, 619. 90 921, 279. 14 1, 571, 904. 92 6, 901, 107. 82 184, 701. 41 2, 190, 400. 58	116, 060. 14 164, 680. 03 82, 033. 37 4, 129. 92 141, 553. 00 5, 898. 00	2, 281.76 93, 892.40 9, 550.43	6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15
85. 58	383. 59	167.73	152, 064. 03 227, 345. 08	70, 188. 54	11,741.75	16 17
151,031.16	174, 123. 41	3, 299. 76	11, 251, 712. 08	584, 543. 00	117, 466. 34	
71, 985. 30 37, 085. 46	105, 710. 68 479, 689. 44	5, 400. 70 3, 751. 15	12, 106, 111, 59 12, 668, 648, 84 1, 904, 84	2,931,261.31 1,015,697.03	5,913,429.76 5,600,370.99	18 19 26
178, 150. 76 2, 500. 00 4, 017. 15	236,724.07 13,164.00 31,127.04	29, 396. 79 164. 01 2, 775. 20	12, 106, 111. 39 12, 668, 648, 84 1, 904, 84 28, 126, 749, 03 1, 062, 027, 38 2, 904, 803, 13 179, 720, 94 9, 786, 385, 38 2, 561, 88	5,832,892.75 864,506.83 1,922,138.61 80,080.00	5, 355, 107. 00 117, 587. 56 3, 410, 478. 13 5, 720. 29 2, 835, 287. 43 4, 240. 16	20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27
22, 923. 83 15, 356. 51	131, 613. 91 14, 955. 68 8, 936. 51	15,836.32	9, 786, 385, 38 35, 961, 58 3, 159, 114, 70 113, 499, 45 28, 076, 23	948, 912, 30 355, 551, 13 183, 876, 30 137, 434, 96	2,835,287.43 4,240.16 288,740.51	26 26 27 28 28
329, 519. 01	999, 820. 82	57, 160. 16	68, 931, 533. 61	13, 086, 533. 13	23, 409, 134. 11	
379. 84 352. 81 7, 964. 77	34, 617. 64 10, 075. 79 10, 346. 33 1, 178. 06 64, 558. 67	24.51	1, 226, 116, 66 557, 132, 08 585, 703, 46 119, 398, 91 999, 228, 59 234, 043, 23 3, 382, 795, 65	3, 053. 54 104, 356. 57 500. 00 139, 896. 09	157, 698. 65 34, 476. 07 60, 825. 66 20, 846. 53 136, 983. 68 3, 000. 00 226, 677. 28	30 31 32 33 34 34 36
8,697.42	120,776.49	24. 51	6,985,019.67	247,806.20	619, 661. 34	"
725. 20	114. 63			10,089.80	89, 512. 36	37
36, 074. 45 62, 656. 85 110. 50 562, 556. 23 562, 556. 23 15, 410. 79	59, 301. 29 1, 198. 85 (b) 19, 015. 35 709, 873. 69 709, 873. 69		741, 478. 84 22, 240. 20 2, 598, 360. 68 153, 819. 79 793, 820. 51 249, 217. 39 4, 378, 666. 14 4, 285, 624. 46 298, 206. 80 386, 697. 23	1, 480, 00 159, 780, 71 7, 573, 60 133, 739, 55 22, 307, 53	345. 00 177, 667. 71 4, 588. 40 71, 630. 54 20, 110. 54 451, 318. 11 438, 092. 13 26, 241. 73	31 31 41 41 41 44 44 44 44 44
677, 534. 02	788, 304. 96		9, 446, 447. 59	325, 917. 59	836, 480. 99	1
1, 195, 173. 02	2, 209, 063. 52	62,003.43	102, 286, 105. 39	15, 372, 946. 44	26, 351, 911. 02	
566, 372. 16	818, 857. 67	164.01	8, 364, 312. 19	1, 194, 871. 69	585, 699. 78	

b Included with amount due national banks.

# No. 78.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-Close of Business on Wednesday,

## LIABILITIES-Continued

			10	11	12
	States and reserve cities. [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks.	Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.	Certified checks.	Cashier's, treas- urer's, or secre- tary's checks outstanding.
1 2 3	New York. New York City. New Jersey.	34 1 9	\$1,246,031.87 322,206.75	\$1,068.42	\$3, 520. 58 2, 150. 04 33, 505. 88
5	Pennsylvania	27 3	2,071,025.57	221. 30 30. 40	33, 505. 88
	Total Eastern States	73	3, 639, 264, 19	1,320.12	39, 198. 64
6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14	Virginia. North Carolina. South Carolina. Georgia. Florida. Alabama. Mississippi. Texas. Galveston.	3 5 16 5 14 7 57 1 2	10,000.00 3,164.44 122,044.01 29,918.09 85,276.35 46,987.58 413,160.27 120,896.81	62, 22 101, 25 209, 70 3, 017, 16 546, 40 15, 00	841.80 4,614.68 1,063.71 1,719.14 1,519.51 6,801.65
15 16 17	San Antonio. Arkansas. Kentucky.	$\begin{bmatrix} 2\\7\\2 \end{bmatrix}$	30, 850. 00 18, 100. 82 39, 581. 19		1,069.31 674.95
	Total Southern States	119	889, 129. 56	3,951.73	17, 235. 44
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29	Ohio Indiana Indianapolis Illinois. Chicago Michigan Minnesota. Iowa. Des Moines Missouri Kansas City. St. Louis.	174 193 1 420 10 120 3 178 1 57 3	6, 926, 132. 99 1, 604, 704. 31 2, 163. 57 13, 342, 975. 69 7, 626. 49 1, 521, 740. 15 245, 603. 62 10, 386, 109. 14 16, 360. 08 571, 037. 74 28, 563. 04 20, 573. 04	226, 772, 42 8, 510, 52 223, 868, 83 4, 562, 89 13, 334, 36 84, 925, 13 166, 20 41, 20	7, 854. 91 6, 429. 54 58, 989. 01 31, 976. 37 3, 012. 42 2, 143. 55 1, 985. 75 6, 981. 17 3, 075. 99 460. 84
	Total Middle Western States	1,145	34, 598, 303. 64	557, 577. 46	87, 396. 35
30 31 32 33 34 35 36	South Dakota. Nebraska Kansas. Wichita. Montana Wyoming. Colorado.	21 8 6 1 13 5 43	1,157,075.15 182,860.05 99,058.80 437,137.39 140,641.67 676,172.52	250.00	1, 190. 65 2, 208. 64 22, 445. 54
	Total Western States	96	2, 692, 945. 58	250.00	26, 704. 08
37 38 39 40 41	Washington. Seattle Oregon Portland California	1 15	127, 475. 62 53, 608. 58 19, 006. 15 135, 455. 78	749. 35 8, 838. 18 1, 284. 00	56. 90 6, 672. 49 3, 025. 16 1, 302. 49
42 43 44 45 46	Idaho Utah Salt Lake City Nevada Arizona	8 3 1 4 3	135, 455. 78 23, 400. 05 253, 202. 55 228, 900. 00 83, 700. 11 29, 787. 21	11,600.01 11,600.01 1,290.00	54, 427. 78 54, 328. 78 687. 09
	Total Pacific States	64	706, 629. 90	22, 477. 54	63, 146. 75
	Total United States (including reserve cities).	1,497	42, 526, 272. 87	585, 576. 85	233, 681. 26
	Total reserve cities	24	353, 982. 37	17, 488. 10	93, 936. 45

tary Commission from the Private Banks, Showing their Condition at the the 28th day of April, 1909—Continued.

LIABILITIES—Continued.

	18	15	14	13	12ª
	All other liabilities.	Reserved for taxes.	Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed.	Notes and bills rediscounted.	Deposits not classified.
] ]	\$6,774.90	\$100.00	\$115,778.28 92,312.96 76,393.92		<b>\$</b> 150, 899. 27
10000	23, 433, 52 5, 114, 53 180, 365, 92		76, 393. 92 12, 100. 00	\$2,700.00 12,000.00	56, 030. 02 73, 450. 78
	215, 688. 87	100.00	204, 272. 20	14,700.00	280, 380. 07
			20, 356. 45 35, 366. 54 156, 226. 83	22,500.00	•••••
. 10 11	37, 324. 74 100, 000. 00	1,774.15	64,701,37	3, 174. 00 22, 500. 00	147. 98 27, 970. 28
$\begin{array}{c c} & 12 \\ 13 \\ 14 \end{array}$	1,599,733.69	632.00	57, 632, 46 79, 853, 40	10,000.00 86,162.71	***************************************
1:	1,516,011.00 50,000.00		314.00	***************************************	•••••
- 1	1,787,058.43	9 406 15	20, 839. 00	9, 200. 00 153, 536. 71	90 110 96
=	400, 200. 57 11, 638. 99	2,406.15 2,780.39 1,633.86	87,605.00 76,774.04	31, 831. 25 30, 800. 00	28, 118. 26 553, 065. 13
20	690, 890. 38 1. 199. 73	6,377.76	575, 246. 02 20, 000. 00	149, 792. 67 82, 000. 00	2,660,541.88
. 2	34, 410. 03 233, 973. 14	928. 36 2,000. 00 651. 52	65, 200. 00 165, 942. 30	37, 664. 40 50, 907. 17	316, 699. 65 320, 806, 19
2 2	2,801.45 148.90	75.00	72,615.88	5,000.00	
_ [ _	1 271 000 01	34 440 00	1,043,383.24	305, 995. 49	9 081 119 08
=[	1,371,262.01	14, 446. 89	5,500.00	300, 990. 49	3,851,112.85
. 3	10,710.20		5,000.00	34,500.00	•••••
300000000000000000000000000000000000000		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	10,000.00	6,000.00	••••
. 3		2,951.88	10,000.00	8, 497. 43	5,717.41
_	13,716.25	2,951.88	30,500.00	48,997.43	5,717.41
39	35, 682. 78 35, 650. 61		68,500.03 8,000.00 97,490.78		9, 280. 40
4: 4: 4: 4: 4: 4:	64,775.34		31,559.00		1,732,121.49
44	438. 88	200.00	41,000.00 61,000.00 22,087.27	5,000.00	***************************************
1	100, 897. 00	200.00	321, 637. 08	5,000.00	1,741,401.89
	3, 488, 622. 56	20, 104. 92	2,034,768.57	528, 229. 63	5,906,730.48
1	1,555,662.79		120, 626. 96	82,000.00	

No. 79.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY,

#### RESOURCES.

				<del></del>	1
		]		1	
Ì			Loar	s and discounts	•
	States and reserve cities.	Num-	(a)	(b)	(c)
İ	[Figures for reserve cities are included with	ber of com-	(")	(0)	On time, with
	the States.]	panies.	On demand,	On demand,	two or more
	<b>-</b>		unsecured by	secured by	names,
		ļ	collateral.	collateral.	unsecured by collateral.
					Conateral.
1	Maine	41	\$1 844 253 00	\$3,491,213.41	\$9,784.070.39
3	Vermont	a 29	1,271,178.05	1,214,088.03 35,250,915.78	3, 305, 158. 80
3	Massachusetts	47 19	5, 150, 709, 17	35, 250, 915. 78	34,537,236.69
4 5	Vermont Massachusetts Boston Rhode Island	11	1,675,935,26	31, 475, 305. 25 6, 571, 190. 03	14, 423, 161, 77
6	Connecticut	27	\$1,844,253.00 1,271,178.05 5,150,709.17 3,749,392.00 1,675,935.26 1,143,640.69	4, 129, 012. 18	3, 305, 158, 80 34, 537, 236, 69 21, 582, 808, 36 14, 423, 161, 77 3, 933, 476, 20
	Total New England States	155	11,085,716.17	50, 656, 419. 43	65, 983, 103. 85
7	New York	85	9,843,334.25	300, 198, 681. 78	43,819,689.92
7 8 9	New York City	39	6,506,182.35 38,724.37 1,332,079.26	250, 998, 849. 52	25, 119, 167. 74 1, 321, 096. 35
9 10	AiDany Brooklyn	2 9	38,724.37 1 332 079 26	3,458,994.93	1,321,096.35 5 377 703 08
11	New York New York City Albany Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania b Philadelphia Pittsburg Delaware Moryland	78	1, 332, 079, 26 2, 604, 956, 92 10, 085, 221, 23 808, 626, 76 2, 758, 286, 85 96, 989, 90 252, 739, 22 48, 768, 34	300, 198, 081, 78 250, 998, 849, 52 3, 458, 994, 93 21, 052, 255, 18 26, 327, 212, 11 122, 966, 376, 56 83, 170, 194, 63 23, 735, 969, 72 991, 489, 69	1,321,996,33 5,377,703,98 20,467,268,42 37,122,438,86 2,481,354,53 10,363,491,62 823,928,84 425,703,97
12	Pennsylvania b	278 60	10,085,221.23	122,966,376.56	37, 122, 438. 86
13 14 15	Pittsburg.	41	2,758,286.85	23,735,969.72	10, 363, 491, 62
15	Delaware	10	96,989.90	991, 489. 69	823, 928. 84
16 17		19 10	252, 739, 22 48, 768, 34	8,802,401.45 8,646,753.70	655, 703. 87 4, 500. 00
18	Baltimore. District of Columbia.	5 5		7,294,945.88	378,041.93
19	Washington		131,800.00	7,294,945.88	378,041.93
	Total Eastern States	475	23,015,041.52	466, 581, 107. 47	103, 267, 071. 84
20	Virginia. West Virginia. North Carolina.	c 15	153, 810. 26 327, 272. 35 69, 287. 30 11, 696. 12	276, 185, 25 422, 606, 64 147, 729, 82 88, 786, 45 385, 256, 38	1,487,335.68 1,438,513.34 2,836,283.87 280,691.65
22	North Carolina.	d 5	69, 287. 30	147,729.82	2,836,283.87
23	South Carolina. Texas	f 42	11,696.12 271,812.43	88,786.45	280,691.05
25	Dallas.	4	17,845.94	4.080.00	85, 103. 10
26	Fort Worth	1		8,900.00	82,716.33
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	Dallas. Fort Worth Houston. San Antonio. Arkansas. Kentucky. Louisville.	3	33,301.00 1.000.00	40,000.00 29,413,21	280, 981. 05 2, 254, 962. 65 85, 103. 10 82, 716. 33 735, 249. 50 178, 291. 51 233, 414. 67 2, 801, 571. 13
29	Arkansas	8	1,000.00 103,324.45 443,277.84	29, 413. 21 156, 525. 61 3, 236, 450. 94 2, 113, 736. 44	233, 414. 67
30 31	Louisville	g 43 5	443,277.84	3,236,450.94 2,113,736,44	2,801,571.13 1,277.45
32	Tennessee	h 6			
	Total Southern States	131	1,380,480.75	4,713,541.09	11, 332, 772. 39
33 34	OhioCineinnati	\$19 2	829, 187. 06 6 842 37	31, 947, 363, 97 4, 361, 917, 67 25, 107, 656, 57 743, 886, 11 1, 552, 364, 34 953, 870, 29 74, 747, 968, 35 73, 054, 288, 15 536, 982, 97	1, 471, 534. 26
35	Cleveland	2 5 3	6, 842. 37 129, 895. 37 172, 401. 14 469, 904. 68 107, 822. 77	25, 107, 656. 57	28, 363. 66
35 36 37	ColumbusIndiana		172, 401. 14	743, 886. 11	28, 363. 66 711, 412. 80 3, 320, 081. 92 14, 768. 53
38	Indiana Indian	7	107, 822, 77	953, 870, 29	14,768.53
38 39	Illinois	142	1 8,040,043.90	74,747,968.35	34,772,418.23
40 41 42	Chicago. Michigan Detroit.	j 19	6,642,020.23	73,054,288.15 536,982.97	29, 511, 650. 49
42	Detroit	5 3		435 283 54	
43 44	Wisconsin	11 4	289, 373, 76 150, 537, 98 20, 250, 00 20, 000, 00	1 915 684 61	
45	Minnesota	4	20,250.00	150, 568. 28	200,000.00
46	Minnesota. Minneapolis. St. Paul.	2 2	20,000.00	215, 684. 61 150, 568. 28 130, 195. 23 20, 373. 05	200,000.00
47 48	Iowa	14	39, 865, 98	20, 575.05	2,800.00
49	Des Moines Missouri	. 2	1, 289, 70	17 570 510 69	2, 800. 00 4, 019, 535. 10
50 51	Kansas City	40	3,090,887.10 792,540.56	17,570,518.63 1,462,480.80	2,214,720.70
52 53	Kansas City St. Joseph	3	10,000.00	22,000.00 15,356,172.80	130,000.00
53	St. Louis	12	1,563,952.66	15, 356, 172. 80	1,013,350.70
	Total Middle Western States	228	12,785,512.48	126,721,451.15	43,786,369.51

<sup>a Heretofore classified as mutual savings banks in reports of Comptroller of the Currency.
b Act of general assembly of Pennsylvania, No. 94, approved April 23, 1909, caused the charters of 38 trust companies to be revoked.
c Includes 11 bank and trust companies.
d Includes 1 banking and trust company.
e Includes 2 bank and trust companies.
f Bank and trust companies.</sup> 

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909.

#### RESOURCES.

5, 479, 731, 76 7, 690, 679, 56 70, 690, 679, 56 1, 509, 990, 01 26, 041, 114, 98 1, 813, 949, 88 21, 383, 398, 29 1, 922, 111, 63 1, 813, 949, 88 21, 383, 398, 29 1, 922, 111, 63 1, 813, 949, 88 21, 383, 398, 29 1, 922, 111, 63 1, 813, 949, 88 21, 383, 398, 29 1, 922, 111, 63 1, 813, 948, 81 1, 813, 949, 88 21, 383, 398, 29 1, 922, 111, 63 1, 813, 948, 81 1, 813, 948, 82 1, 318, 36 189, 088, 99 1, 922, 111, 63 1, 813, 918, 92 1, 922, 112, 93, 94 1, 922, 94 1, 923, 94		1			9	=	
On time, single name paper, secured by collateral.  \$733, 132, 73		Loans and discou	intsContinued	·	Over	iraits.	
mame paper, collateral.    375, 132, 73	(d)	(e)	(J)	(g)	(a)	(b)	ĺ
42, 893, 23 42, 893, 23 42, 893, 268, 74 43, 166, 935, 24 40, 880, 125, 52 2, 646, 723, 25 110, 778, 61 6, 757, 41 13, 616, 935, 24 40, 880, 125, 52 2, 646, 723, 25 110, 778, 61 6, 757, 41 13, 125, 612, 22 3, 121, 188, 93 2, 567, 735, 43 1, 215, 612, 22 3, 121, 188, 93 2, 567, 735, 43 1, 215, 612, 22 3, 121, 188, 93 2, 567, 735, 43 1, 215, 612, 22 2, 244, 874, 89 9, 896, 62, 29 22, 625, 507, 25 1, 505, 322, 34 72, 971, 81 100, 239, 19 47, 773, 377, 42 224, 246, 874, 89 9, 896, 62, 28 47, 773, 987, 74 224, 246, 874, 89 9, 896, 62, 28 47, 773, 987, 74 224, 246, 874, 89 9, 896, 62, 28 1, 181, 80 216, 996, 49 226, 589, 394, 90 9, 896, 62, 28 2, 181, 818, 80 216, 996, 49 226, 198, 89 276, 878, 878, 88 277, 198, 198, 198, 198, 198, 198, 198, 198	name paper, unsecured by	secured by	estate mort- gages or other	counts not	Secured.	Unsecured.	
47, 272, 877, 42 284, 249, 874, 89 9, 896, 032, 86 41, 152, 930, 96 265, 899, 294, 90 5, 601, 884, 80 216, 966, 49 28, 159, 92 274, 449, 81 97, 812, 78 11, 818, 80 114, 80 216, 966, 49 28, 159, 92 274, 49, 81 12, 708, 613, 30 12, 14, 275, 93 11, 818, 80 194, 07 2, 400, 54 2, 889, 337, 78 112, 708, 613, 30 12, 14, 275, 93 12, 708, 613, 30 12, 214, 275, 93 14, 908, 243, 356 17, 600, 679, 56 180, 679, 56 180, 679, 56 181, 509, 990, 01 181, 149, 98 181, 1509, 990, 01 181, 149, 98 181, 1509, 990 181, 149, 149, 149 191, 121, 213 198, 550, 73 198, 550,	42, 893. 23 42, 757, 405. 03 31, 665, 935. 24 14, 304, 954. 93	256, 892. 06 48, 988, 668. 74 40, 580, 125. 52 9, 162, 999. 04	6,872,068.60 4.815.702.48		16, 415. 05 10, 778. 61	4,543.00 9,015.44 6,757.41 8,194.34	1 2 3 4 5 6
5, 419, 161, 16         0, 300, 309, 32         4, 343, 243, 56         757, 824, 60         1c2, 437, 64         78, 765, 81           1, 509, 990, 01         26, 041, 114, 98         5, 596, 494, 96         399, 648, 07         94, 774, 72         7, 821, 58           1, 813, 94, 98         21, 383, 398, 29         1, 211, 163         4, 331, 07         5, 503, 91           101, 212, 73         882, 318, 36         189, 088, 99         581, 773, 26         65, 245, 36         3, 714, 07           230, 77, 27, 51         4, 010, 782, 61         644, 420, 07         96, 168, 19         2, 523, 22         4, 865, 81           198, 550, 73         3, 905, 765, 42         573, 745, 07         96, 168, 19         2, 523, 22         4, 865, 81           198, 550, 73         3, 905, 765, 42         73, 745, 07         96, 108, 19         2, 439, 35         502, 60           66, 015, 37         1, 718, 569, 27         12, 063, 604, 28         748, 48         2, 099, 11           60, 841, 289, 35         358, 211, 512, 45         42, 107, 868, 91         1, 435, 766, 05         457, 950, 40         135, 144, 29           182, 207, 14         1, 137, 646, 76         394, 97, 09         2, 272, 87         94, 88, 23         17, 974, 82           316, 788, 37         764, 833, 31         924, 987, 05 <td>59,073,398.14</td> <td>64,849,066.29</td> <td>22,625,507.25</td> <td>1,505,322.34</td> <td>72,971.81</td> <td>100, 239. 19</td> <td></td>	59,073,398.14	64,849,066.29	22,625,507.25	1,505,322.34	72,971.81	100, 239. 19	
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	5,479,731,76 7,690,679,56 1,509,990,01 1,813,949,88 101,212,73 230,772,51 198,550,73 66,015,37	284, 249, 874, 89 265, 899, 294, 90 97, 812, 78 12, 708, 613, 30 6, 506, 369, 92 60, 873, 597, 40 26, 041, 114, 98 21, 338, 398, 29 852, 318, 36 4, 010, 782, 61 3, 905, 765, 42 1, 718, 569, 27	5,061,884.80 11,818.80 2,214,275.93 4,376,479.15 14,938,243.56 5,696,494.96 1,922,111.63	757, 824. 60 399, 648. 07 581, 773, 26	216, 996. 49 194. 07 297. 13 1, 803. 24 162, 437. 64 94, 774. 72 4, 331. 07 65, 245. 36 2, 521. 32 2, 439. 35 748. 48	78,765. 81 7,821. 58 5,053. 91 3,714. 07 4,865. 81 502. 60 2,099. 11	7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	60, 841, 289. 35	358, 211, 512, 45	42, 107, 868. 91	1,435,766.05	457, 950. 40	135, 144, 29	
959, 743. 44 9, 699, 151. 66 20, 001, 480. 34 15, 774. 05 34, 228. 93 23, 510. 36 7, 619, 130. 35 16, 102, 922. 96 7, 502. 75 3, 611. 70 220. 43 991, 847. 10 26, 263. 49 119, 190. 63 65, 229, 83 169, 019. 70 6, 576. 60 2, 205, 482. 69 19, 721, 139. 10 13, 902, 569. 36 72, 206, 842. 09 19, 721, 139. 10 12, 390, 275. 66 10, 072, 048. 78 10, 903, 553. 41 10, 100, 100, 100, 100 113, 573. 48 10, 100, 100, 100, 100, 100 114, 613. 95 11, 505. 00 144, 613. 95 14, 219. 87 3, 150. 00 144, 613. 95 14, 219. 87 3, 150. 00 144, 613. 95 14, 219. 87 3, 150. 00 144, 613. 95 14, 219. 87 3, 150. 00 144, 613. 95 14, 219. 87 3, 150. 00 144, 613. 95 14, 219. 87 3, 150. 00 144, 613. 95 14, 219. 87 3, 150. 00 144, 63. 94 15, 524. 98 16, 662. 89 16, 685. 23 16, 616, 529. 84 17, 754. 17 18, 909, 508. 40 19, 900, 556 14, 219. 87 10, 630. 23 11, 205. 08 12, 205. 484. 64 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 40, 000. 00 144, 683. 39 15, 525. 38 15, 344. 61 15, 900. 86 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 40, 000. 00 144, 693. 39 15, 526. 88 13, 488. 64 40, 000. 00 144, 693. 39 15, 544. 64 15, 900. 86 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 40, 000. 00 144, 693. 39 15, 526. 38 15, 906. 86 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 40, 000. 00 144, 693. 39 15, 544. 64 15, 900. 86 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 13, 488. 64 14, 000. 00 14, 693. 633. 99 14, 202. 124. 90 14, 693. 633. 99 15, 202, 124. 90 17, 202, 124. 90 18, 822, 835. 44 18, 427, 022. 25 12, 207. 67 19, 141. 50	136, 798, 37 212, 975, 01 345, 155, 10 1, 161, 993, 66 12, 873, 37 236, 582, 01 117, 005, 26 13, 880, 10	764, 833, 31 2, 056, 963, 48 524, 993, 47 4, 230, 584, 94 142, 241, 51 70, 632, 14 1, 468, 427, 25 260, 304, 31 158, 926, 44 2, 534, 357, 72	924, 087. 05 579, 659. 81 106, 931. 85 2, 429, 424. 29 653, 786. 16 16, 879. 00 536, 807. 79 216, 139. 05 531, 498. 21 3, 473, 123. 99	433, 586. 93 1, 120, 106. 41 371, 305. 85	12, 949, 81 7, 898, 50 3, 860, 32 667, 255, 54 4, 359, 69 565, 650, 49 1, 397, 80 33, 567, 26	13, 030, 73 17, 974, 82 10, 507, 01 217, 911, 26 13, 108, 17 907, 22 3, 681, 60 6, 510, 33 18, 737, 25 96, 065, 79 3, 795, 65	20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	2,593,899.08	11, 408, 306. 12	8, 439, 682. 29	17,897,603.40	784, 472. 62	646, 297. 32	
30,000.00 113,573.95 143,775.00 1,505.08 1,505.08 1,205.08 2,963.85 14,219.87 61,662.89 5,105.08 2,963.85 3,152.99 30,998.84 3,515.525.38 5,384.670.58 23,178,269.46 12,202,124.90 575,808.14 33,719.57 37,490.91 1,203,661.36 2,611,144.34 14,083.46 5,13,488.64 40,000.00 1,469.363.39 5,514,015.59 19,882,835.44 8,427,022.25 22,077.67 19,141.50	23, 510. 36 107, 622. 44 642, 059. 30 6, 576. 60 13, 902, 569. 36	991,847.10	20, 001, 480, 34 908, 079, 13 16, 102, 922, 96 262, 628, 49 26, 233, 767, 57 5, 202, 074, 43 19, 721, 139, 10 9, 608, 270, 06 801, 309, 55		4,043.67 65,229.83 875.21 44,698.28	3,611.70 328.92 196,019.70 47,778.17	33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41
1, 203, 861, 36       2, 611, 144, 34       614, 083, 46       5, 906, 86       3, 348, 65         13, 488, 64       40, 000, 00       1, 469, 363, 39       209, 12         3, 514, 015, 59       19, 882, 835, 44       8, 427, 022, 25       22, 077, 67       19, 141, 50	30,000.00 1,505.00 14,219.87 3,152.99	28,040.00 61,662.89 30,998.84 23,178,269.46	143, 775. 00 566, 855, 23	1,616,351.85	1, 205. 08 1, 205. 08 3, 379. 33	3, 144. 16 180. 31 2, 963. 85 15, 344. 64	42 43 44 45 46 47 48
20, 934, 767. 55 116, 189, 785. 14 90, 407, 707. 24 2, 950, 519. 59 213, 435. 27 334, 608. 45	1,203,861.36 13,488.64	2,611,144.34	614,083.46		5, 906. 86	3,348.65 209.12	50 51 52 53
	20, 934, 767. 55	116, 189, 785. 14	90, 407, 707. 24	2,950,519.59	213, 435. 27	334, 608. 45	

g Includes 12 trust companies and 31 bank and trust companies.
h Includes 4 bank and trust companies.
f Number designated as loan and trust companies in special reports of April 28, including 8 with title "Savings and trust company."
f Illinois trust companies which are authorized to accept and execute trusts; includes 1 title and trust company with capital \$5,000,000 and aggregate resources \$11,796,782.11.

No. 79.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY,

			Loan	1 ad and discounts	
	States and reserve cities.	Num- ber of	(a)	(b)	(c)
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	com- panies.	On demand, unsecured by collateral.	On demand, secured by collateral.	On time, with two or more names, unsecured by collateral.
54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65	North Dakota. South Dakota. Kansas Kansas City. Topeka Montana b Wyoming Colorado Denver Oklahoma Muskogee Oklahoma City	2 a5 3 2 1 6 3 11 4 4 1	\$19, 300. 00 172, 436. 00 1, 231. 65 1, 156. 65 75. 00 539, 839, 58 4, 203. 75 182, 739. 15 25, 000. 00 160, 959. 50 97, 426. 00 48, 350. 00	\$7, 180. 00 97, 500. 00 14, 570. 67 5, 620. 67 8, 950. 00 997, 801. 98 612, 026. 51 265, 248. 69 139, 517. 35 75, 677. 95 63, 839. 40	\$73, 100. 00 625, 931. 00 29, 801. 50 29, 801. 50 977, 748. 24 6, 616. 54 582, 943. 32 141, 660. 72 427, 986. 78 67, 874. 76 228, 471. 50
	Total Western States	34	1,070,709.63	1, 868, 596. 51	2,724,127.38
66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76	Washington. Seattle. Spokane. Tacoma Oregon. Portland. California. Los Angeles. San Francisco. Idaho. Utah. Salt Lake City. Total Pacific States. Total United States (including reserve cities).	c 19 7 4 2 d 5 3 c17 6 5 14 1 1 56	1, 753, 321. 42 685, 094. 18 486, 263. 05 370, 000. 00 647, 087. 23 555, 085. 67 4, 940, 247. 33 1, 078, 855. 63 3, 244, 856. 78 324, 814. 63 7, 665, 470. 61 57, 002, 931. 16	2, 209, 261. 07 1, 517, 229. 51 166, 419. 94 397, 210. 70 126, 056. 59 112, 100. 83 10, 597, 417. 69 2, 108, 964. 32 8, 206, 473. 92 284, 562. 57 25, 500. 00 25, 500. 00 13, 242, 797. 92	1, 857, 350. 71 757, 767. 42 361, 851. 35 637, 002. 60 435, 654. 10 395, 477. 10 502, 055. 67 232, 510. 68 185, 281. 84 955, 577. 45 1, 286. 50 1, 286. 50 3,751, 924. 43
	Total reserve cities	305	31,615,722.64	566, 847, 043. 21	104, 676, 855. 25

<sup>a Includes 1 banking and trust company and 2 trust and savings banks.
b Bank and trust companies.
c Includes 2 savings and trust companies and 2 bank and trust companies.</sup> 

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES--Continued.

		· 2			1		
	lrafts.	Overd		nts-Continued.	oans and discour	1	
	(b)	(a)	(g)	(f)	(e)	(d)	
	Unsecured.	Secured.	Loans and discounts not classified.	Secured by real estate mort- gages or other liens on realty.	On time, secured by collateral.	On time, single name paper, unsecured by collateral.	
5 3	\$2,697.20 3,946.15 763.55 763.55	<b>\$</b> 990. 15		\$335, 211. 43 168, 115. 45 242, 314. 21 239, 314. 21 3,000. 00	\$262, 624. 78 304, 103. 26 159, 571. 47 72, 763. 22 86, 808. 25	\$8,000.00 347,917.39 70,860.65 35,551.00 35,309.65	
6 9 7 0 5	463, 724, 09 5, 502, 56 9, 555, 39 4, 347, 47 8, 239, 26 2, 424, 24 868, 56	207, 386, 81 925, 46 12, 144, 57 62, 86 262, 56	\$505, 768. 92 7, 347. 77	345,348.14 87,495.64 1,187,871.73 925,775.52 201,799.57 1,021.67 16,849.71	877, 392, 96 24, 812, 17 1, 904, 229, 36 1, 460, 633, 68 495, 999, 14 63, 042, 33 263, 996, 97	888, 570. 94 12, 528. 75 423, 217. 94 320, 045. 00 224. 916. 24 49. 138. 25 143, 778. 42	
1	494, 428. 21	221, 709. 55	513, 116. 69	2, 568, 156. 17	4, 028, 733. 14	1,976,011.91	
4 5 4 7 7 8 3 5 6 1	20, 362, 44 10, 183, 64 1, 330, 94 2, 087, 94 18, 362, 87 9, 256, 33 76, 687, 88 16, 452, 77 49, 520, 56 40, 648, 91		238, 377, 31 238, 377, 31 238, 377, 31 238, 377, 31 24, 540, 705, 38	1, 609, 243. 81 1, 044, 778. 74 372, 056. 51 60, 750. 00 1, 538, 204. 68 8, 475, 961. 30 3, 315, 518. 21 3, 567, 921. 59 1, 258, 346. 84 3, 669. 91 2, 885, 426. 54	2, 346, 211. 87 1, 204, 634. 81 537, 919. 22 573, 900. 09 730, 114. 94 727, 513. 34 837. 067. 22 298, 453. 15 462, 459. 07 449, 251. 96 47, 166. 46 47, 166. 46 4, 409, 812. 45	1, 474, 030. 02 556, 172. 28 618, 221. 55 273, 500. 00 627, 274. 88 593, 717. 77 308, 327. 65 167, 179. 63 28, 756. 87 326, 406. 87 6, 448. 00 2, 742, 487. 42 148, 161, 853. 45	
	2,000,110.01		21,020,100.00	2.0,002,010.10	000,001,210.00	220, 201, 000. 20	
2	228, 241. 52	1,219,216.49	1,373,353.54	93, 053, 275, 44	489, 346, 508, 59	100, 059, 457. 48	

d Includes 2 savings and trust companies and 1 banking and trust company.
Includes 8 bank and trust companies and 1 trust and savings bank.

No. 79.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-at the Close of Business on Wednesday,

States and reserve cities.   Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]   State, county and municipal bonds.   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county and states   State, county an				Bonds, e	3 i tc.—Domestic se	curities.
Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]		States and reserve cities.				
6         Rhode Island         11         500,000.00         2,940,420.22         10,881,916.9           Total New England States         155         596,881.94         14,053,642.87         25,198,421.5           7         New York         85         208,992.50         79,316,640.56         191,014,933.7           8         New York City         39         101,000.00         66,793,377.15         149,416,556.6           9         Albany.         2         878,431.50         973,756.2           10         Brooklyn         9         2,000.00         4,225,979.41         9479,131.4           11         New Jersey.         78         4,052.50         6,960.512.95         19,622,012.7           12         Pennsylvania b         278         440,866.35         8,885,282.41         56,454,950.5           13         Philadelphia         60         242,981.80         4,738,636.42         37,770,508.7           14         Pittsburg         41         1,324,016.78         6,663,895.2           15         Delaware         10         2,679.44         1,221,744.6           16         Maryland         19         200,000.0         6,112,678.62         7,738,893.6           17         Baltimore </td <td></td> <td>[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]</td> <td>com-</td> <td></td> <td>and municipal</td> <td></td>		[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	com-		and municipal	
New York	2 3 4	Vermont Massachusetts Boston Rhode Island	a 29 47 19 11	550,000.00	\$951, 541. 81 3, 652, 304. 09 6, 313, 243. 75 4, 981, 813. 35 2, 940, 420. 22 196, 133. 00	\$3,033,108.97 7,177,804.87 4,928,672.34 10,881,916.95 4,105,590.78
Brooklyn		Total New England States	155	596, 881. 94	14,053,642.87	25, 198, 421. 57
Baltimore	10 11 12 13 14			2,000.00 4,052.50 440,866.35 242,981.80	66, 793, 377. 15 878, 431. 50 4, 225, 979. 41 6, 960, 512. 95 8, 585, 282. 41 4, 738, 636. 42 1, 324, 016, 78	191, 014, 933, 78 149, 416, 556, 00 973, 756, 25 9, 479, 131, 44 19, 622, 012, 77 56, 454, 950, 55 37, 770, 508, 79 6, 063, 895, 26 1, 221, 744, 60
20         Virignia         7         65,616.74         17,009.9           21         West Virginia         c15         70,887.11         193,550.0           22         North Carolina         d5         13,200.00         82,928.7           23         South Carolina         e5         92,451.91         82,928.7           24         Texas         f42         372,042.89         1,933.0           25         Dallas         4         50,000.00         50           26         Fort Worth         1         1         50,000.00         50           27         San Antonio         3         43,414.10         108,165.71         13,000.6           28         Arkansas         8         43,414.10         108,165.71         13,000.6           30         Kentucky         943         45,003.75         341,401.42         196,625.3           31         Louisville         5         48,701.00         122,666.4           Tennessee         h6         5         505,046.9	16 17 18 19	Baltimore District of Columbia. Washington	10 5 5	200, 000. 00	201,550.30	2,670,717.10 2,670,717.10
Total Southern States					<del></del>	
	20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	West Virginia North Carolina South Carolina Texas Dalias Fort Worth Houston San Antonio Arkansas Kentucky Louisville	c 15 d 5 e 5 f 42 4 1 2 3 8 9 43 5	43, 414, 10	70, 887. 11 13, 200. 00 92, 451. 91 372, 042. 89 50, 000. 00	17, 009, 96 193, 550, 00 82, 928, 70 1, 933, 05 13, 000, 00 196, 625, 20 122, 666, 45
33 Ohio.		Total Southern States	131	88, 417. 85		505, 046. 91
Michigan	44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52	Cincinnati Cleveland Columbus Indiana Indianapolis Illinois Chicago Michigan Detroit Wisconsin Milwaukee Minnesota Minneapolis St. Paul Lowa Des Moines	5 3 93 7 142 19 5 3 11 4 4 2 2 14	61,627.55  73,064.61 22,100.00 945,425.18 944,925.18 1,030.00 25,000.00  2,051.70 2,051.70 500.00 91,629.98 31,000.00	469, 421, 84 324, 371, 84 199, 832, 08 154, 958, 98 284, 569, 48 227, 226, 24 57, 348, 24 53, 376, 07	917, 494, 33 14, 278, 027, 99 1, 728, 889, 67 990, 557, 26 29, 045, 171, 37 28, 396, 783, 12 136, 188, 00 777, 401, 47 704, 123, 97 277, 177, 15 161, 242, 15 115, 935, 06 63, 545, 10 7, 161, 078, 55 102, 750, 00
	- *					54, 434, 323. 63

<sup>a Heretofore classified as mutual savings banks in reports of Comptroller of the Currency.
b Act of general assembly of Pennsylvania, No. 94, approved April 23, 1909, caused the charters of 38 rust companies to be revoked.
e Includes 11 bank and trust companies.
d Includes 1 banking and trust company.
e Includes 2 bank and trust companies.
f Bank and trust companies.</sup> 

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909--Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

1	81		8	2	1 4	$\overline{\Gamma}$
Bonds, etc.—I	Domestic securitie	s-Continued.	Bonds, etc.—Fo		i -	
(d)	(e)	(f)	(a)	(b)		
Bonds of other public-service corporations, including street and interurban railway bonds.	Other bonds.	Stocks.	Government bonds.	Other securities.	Banking house.	
\$4,716,801.29 7,417,419.90 5,400,710.87 9,503,396.50 1,130,815.46	\$1,687,140.99 14,500.00 8,504,117.10 6,650,241.02 4,455,056.33 479,164.05	\$2,660,406.18 200,167.21 11,276,071.00 9,745,409.41 13,626,490.91 1,058,814.91	\$129, 536. 34 69, 613. 63 24, 020. 94 2, 625. 00	\$76, 815. 88 8, 330. 52 157, 060. 95	\$380, 488. 75 106, 500. 00 5, 570, 308. 64 5, 136, 622. 63 1, 762, 142. 00 703, 000. 00	1 2 3 4 5 6
22,768,433.15	15, 139, 978. 47	28,821,950.21	201, 774. 97	242, 207. 35	8, 522, 439. 39	
37, 249, 026, 97 24, 814, 968, 87 438, 198, 13 2, 764, 500, 08 11, 756, 401, 41 43, 889, 436, 93 25, 105, 086, 50 9, 149, 915, 13 1, 214, 762, 95 7, 950, 250, 17 7, 766, 122, 51 437, 617, 28 437, 617, 28	34, 255, 448, 12 23, 236, 677, 81 205, 300, 00 3, 876, 975, 94 4, 711, 229, 52 37, 458, 328, 96 6, 919, 304, 25 24, 329, 666, 53 3, 186, 784, 30 3, 125, 341, 78 193, 634, 97	44, 257, 184, 69 35, 021, 099, 32 96, 085, 50 4, 909, 912, 76 19, 184, 041, 08 43, 065, 742, 87 14, 364, 124, 66 23, 882, 455, 34 668, 722, 55 2, 355, 979, 01 2, 353, 979, 01 836, 901, 00 836, 901, 00	3, 020, 540, 08 2, 120, 434, 37 23, 119, 20 72, 900, 10 254, 355, 75 908, 943, 28 370, 562, 75 136, 487, 43 32, 710, 03 48, 366, 21 48, 366, 21	2, 168, 111. 35 1, 637, 744. 30 43, 050. 00 93, 822. 07 385, 275. 46 158, 289. 99 120, 723. 69 11, 501. 26 98, 423. 65 98, 423. 65	19, 678, 147, 36 15, 589, 212, 66 315, 000, 91, 17 5, 117, 891, 20 26, 244, 150, 7 15, 198, 882, 27 166, 113, 70 3, 615, 870, 75 3, 569, 796, 48 2, 875, 657, 03 2, 875, 657, 03	7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18
102, 497, 495. 71	79,866,164.24	110, 368, 571. 20	4, 264, 915. 35	2,757,133.79	57,697,830.80	
1, 000. 00 183, 700. 00 2, 018. 25 28, 237. 50 16, 000. 00	210, 216. 14 360, 941. 50 5, 866. 20 50, 160. 00 45, 701. 96 500. 00	264, 478. 27 531, 220. 15 61, 089. 00 135, 250. 43 351, 905. 61 223, 720. 50		242, 156. 00 4, 312. 12	227, 689. 13 445, 173. 73 132, 880. 30 27, 090. 56 500, 804. 17 40, 400. 00	20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31
	••••••		•••••	••••••	14, 420. 00	26 27
16,000.00 1,208.08 1,222,005.32 1,112,476.87	63, 229. 47 1, 356, 759. 90 1, 103, 390. 03 1, 221, 409. 29	9,060.00 29,404.55 636,337.39 489,716.57		261. 55 4, 955. 92	2, 537. 27 1, 533, 489. 06 831, 094. 05 703, 064. 62	29 30 31 32
1, 454, 169. 15	3, 314, 284. 46	2,009,685.40		251, 685. 59	3, 572, 728.84	
7,590,452,34 451,123,45 6,519,736,79 478,377,10 3,056,205,01 1,686,269,91 16,880,095,30 15,581,329,27 493,490,00 450,540,00	5,381,420,11 195,264,05 4,444,271,34 275,361,72 1,684,111,67 1,317,983,83 10,781,461,784,60 878,750,10 878,750,10	5, 612, 673. 33 962, 355. 68 3, 878, 348. 02 171, 390. 00 489, 232. 10 251, 458. 75 7, 551, 192. 01 7, 358, 382. 13 805, 274. 41 783, 972. 80	295, 346, 73 42, 384, 60 252, 962, 13 218, 981, 26 211, 661, 26 1, 529, 181, 48 1, 524, 365, 13	21,000.00 21,000.00 11,486.40 91,870.00 91,870.00	4, 458, 025. 50 2, 878, 979. 01 1, 314, 839. 21 1, 551, 574. 46 638, 338. 91 3, 876, 511. 72 3, 295, 322. 24	33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42
932, 955. 48 932, 955. 48 932, 955. 48 474, 344. 59 474, 344. 59	878,750.10 878,750.10 119,318.00 102,318.00 16,220.00 5,000.00 11,220.00 24,763.96	6,023.00 6,023.00 108,910.00 108,910.00 25,287.74	29, 457. 70 29, 457. 70	23, 383. 06 23, 383. 06	55, 144, 50 55, 144, 50 325, 000, 00 325, 000, 00	43 44 45 46 47
21, 665, 00 21, 665, 00 5, 469, 500, 68 713, 380, 08 22, 000, 00 4, 685, 035, 60	24, 763. 96 5, 163. 96 4, 508, 230. 31 503, 661. 23 48, 172. 00 3, 616, 492. 23	25, 287, 74 206, 00 5, 385, 030, 33 1, 422, 412, 08 77, 971, 67 3, 449, 176, 73	167, 469. 66 167, 469. 66	12, 285. 00 12, 285. 00	413, 649. 88 100, 000. 00 3, 617, 429. 70 460, 000. 00 20, 000. 00 3, 005, 719. 66	44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53
34, 918, 708. 40	23, 394, 275. 89	19, 983, 622. 92	2, 240, 436. 83	160, 024. 46	14, 297, 335. 76	
						ı

q Includes 12 trust companies and 31 bank and trust companies.
 h Includes 4 bank and trust companies.
 4 Number designated as loan and trust companies in special reports of April 28, including 8 with title "Savings and trust company."
 f Illinois trust companies which are authorized to accept and execute trusts; includes 1 title and trust company with capital \$5,000,000 and aggregate resources \$11,796,782.11.

## No. 79.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY,

			Ponds a	3 1 etc.—Domestic s	on witing
	States and reserve cities.	Num-	(a)	(b)	(c)
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	ber of com- panies.	United States bonds.	State, county, and municipal bonds.	Railroad bonds.
54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65	North Dakota South Dakota Kansas Kansas City Topeka Montana Wyoming Colorado Denver Oklahoma Muskogee Oklahoma City	2 a5 3 2 1 b6 3 11 4 4 1	\$6,580.00 6,580.00 25,000.00	\$63, 873. 20 5, 060. 85 68, 931. 31 46, 203. 96 22, 727. 35 257, 976. 11 326, 161. 21 303, 169. 41 200, 388. 26 1, 392. 08 101, 987. 88	\$466, 480. 00 375, 000. 00
	Total Western States	34	31,580.00	922, 390. 94	466, 480. 00
66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77	Washington Seattle. Spokane. Tacoma. Oregon. Portland California Los Angeles. San Francisco. Idaho. Utah. Salt Lake City. Total Pacific States. Total United States (including reserve cities).	6 5 14 1 1 56 1,079	340.00 340.00 319,530.65 317,930.65 110.00 319,980.65 3,222,380.20	1, 183, 599, 83 532, 276, 63 385, 509, 68 241, 912, 14 31, 599, 00 10, 746, 02 2, 030, 701, 39 674, 018, 45 959, 414, 50 46, 574, 20 3, 292, 474, 42	567, 185, 24 332, 738, 05 148, 376, 00 86, 071, 19 1, 678, 866, 19 820, 665, 27 42, 550, 00 675, 233, 33 10, 000, 00 10, 000, 00 3, 076, 716, 70 362, 404, 241, 30
	Total reserve cities	305	2,023,978.80	124, 194, 400. 22	275, 150, 110. 86

a Includes 1 banking and trust company and 2 trust and savings banks. b Bank and trust companies. c Includes 2 savings and trust companies and 2 bank and trust companies.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

	3 1 3 2 and s, etc.—Domestic securities.—Continued. Bonds, etc.—Foreign securities.			_		
Bonds, etc.—1	omestic securitie	sContinued.	Bonds, etc.—Fo	reign securities.		ŀ
(d)	(e)	(J)	(a)	(b)	Banking	
Bonds of other public-service corporations, including street and interurban railway bonds.	Other bonds.	Stocks.	Government bonds.			
	<b>\$10,002.22</b>				· · · ·	54
	43, 200. 00	\$2,360.00		\$37,569.50	\$114, 469. 28	55
43, 225. 00	45, 100. 00	141, 460. 00		<b>-</b>	43, 500. 00	56
28, 825. 00 14, 400. 00	38, 400. 00 6, 700. 00	118, 360, 00 23, 100, 00		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	43, 500. 00	57 58
14, 400.00	37,850.00	2,700.00			89, 376, 57	59
		275.00			5, 697. 19	60
1,645,390.83	580, 796. 04	359, 271. 07	8, 669. 00	75,000.00	103, 330. 87	61
1, 503, 923. 49	507, 740. 66	215, 453. 33	8,669.00	75,000.00		62
2,000.00 2,000.00	18, 205. 00 1, 000. 00	94, 121. 74 64, 839, 44			••••••	63 64
2,000.00	1,000.00	04, 839. 44			•••••	65
••••						J 00
1, 690, 615. 83	735, 153. 26	600, 187. 81	8,669.00	112, 569. 50	356, 373. 91	j
231, 491, 60	209, 574, 93	367, 138, 83	25, 626, 68	31, 924, 48	1, 480, 481, 74	66
63, 085. 00	130, 110. 92	198, 372. 41	4,680.70	23, 591. 99	589, 340, 11	67
100, 706. 60	57,614.01	134,061.08	11,566.18	8, 332. 49	183, 127. 89	68 69
29,500.00	21,850.00	34, 705. 34	9, 379. 80		550, 000. 00	69
140, 850, 00	69, 420, 00	168, 372, 50	<b></b>		183, 674. 50	70
140, 850. 00 4, 809, 220. 00	69, 420. 00 487, 668. 71	168, 372, 50 1, 674, 794, 68	4,500.00	1,967,088.60	181, 674, 50 4, 110, 605, 09	71
1,576,404.67	312, 035, 21	173, 840. 00	1,000.00	1,001,000.00	759,065.09	72 73
3,019,278.71	156, 133. 50	1, 497, 854. 68		1,967,088.60	3,086,540.00	74 75
78, 950. 00	85, 415. 65	620, 507. 46	<b></b>	385.74	190, 314. 56	75
	93, 400. 00	45,714.07	· • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		40,000.00	76
••••	93, 400. 00	45, 714. 07			40,000.00	77
5, 260, 511. 60	945, 479. 29	2,876,527.54	30, 126. 68	1,999,398.82	6,005,075.89	
168, 589, 933. 84	123, 395, 335. 61	164, 660, 545. 08	6, 745, 922. 83	5, 523, 019. 51	90, 451, 784. 59	
115, 501, 326. 98	91, 378, 521. 11	113,077,743.78	5,058,487.16	4, 280, 782. 77	66, 476, 889. 37	

d Includes 2 savings and trust companies and 1 banking and trust company,  $\epsilon$  Includes 8 bank and trust companies and 1 trust and savings bank.

No. 79.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY,

States and reserve cities.   Number of companies.   Furniture and fixtures.   Other real estate owned.	
[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]   State owned.   Furniture and fixtures.   Other real estate owned.	
the States.] panies. fixtures. estate owned.    Maine.	Mortgages
2 Vermont.	owned.
2 Vermont.	
2 Vermont.	#200 107 00
3 Massachusetts     47     491, 112, 24     1, 581, 355, 97       4 Boston     19     58, 203, 46     1, 518, 448, 16       5 Rhode Island     11     7, 200, 00     180, 102, 00       6 Connecticut     27     106, 661, 10     110, 071, 97       Total New England States     155     855, 651, 24     2, 214, 980, 93	\$390, 137. 63 5, 822, 387. 24
5 Rhode Island. 11 7,200.00 180,102.00 Connecticut. 27 106,661.10 110,071.97  Total New England States. 155 855,651.24 2,214,980.93	2, 518, 102. 53 1, 268, 357. 19
6 Connecticut. 27 J06, 661. 10 110, 071. 97  Total New England States. 155 855, 651. 24 2, 214, 980. 93	4, 182, 850. 89 481, 148. 18
7         New York         85         740,788 81         3,635,685.64           8         New York City         39         523,325.30         2,711,290.02           9         Albany.         2           10         Brooklyn         9         80,785.01         567,299.53           11         New Jersey.         78         591,021.00         1,001,618.67           12         Pennsylvania b.         278         3,046,714.36         12,405,789.63           13         Philadelphia         60         1,165,924.17         6,866,087.42           14         Pittsburg.         41         817,840.85         3,420,993.87           15         Delaware.         10         398,181.85         111,952.42	13, 394, 626. 47
9         Albany         2           10         Brooklyn         9         80,785.01         567,209.53           11         New Jersey         78         391,021.00         1,001,618.67           12         Pennsylvania b         278         3,046,714.36         12,405,789.63           13         Philadelphia         60         1,165,924.17         6,866,087.42           14         Pittsburg         41         817,840.85         3,420,993.87           15         Delaware         10         398,181.85         115,952.42	78, 034, 363, 71 59, 358, 340, 94 141, 850, 00 6, 274, 878, 75 28, 243, 917, 87 55, 072, 603, 46 23, 448, 924, 30 10, 805, 827, 21 833, 601, 38 224, 710, 45
11   New Jersey   78   591,021 00   1,001,618.67     12   Pennsylvania b   278   3,046,714.36   12,405,789.63     13   Philadelphia   60   1,165,924.17   6,866,087.42     14   Pittsburg   41   817,840.85   3,420,993.87     15   Delaware   10   398,181.85   115,952.42	141,850.00
12     Pennsylvania b.     278     3,046,714.36     12,405,789.63       13     Philadelphia.     60     1,165,924.17     6,866,087.42       14     Pittsburg.     41     817,840.83     3,420,993.87       15     Delaware.     10     398,181.85     115,952.42	28, 243, 917. 87
1   1   1   1   1   1   1   1   1   1	55, 072, 603, 46
15 Delaware	10, 805, 827. 21
16 Maryland 19 27, 414. 50 42, 700. 00	833,601.38
17 Baltimore	
Baltimore	
Total Eastern States	162, 409, 196. 87
20 Virginia	
21   West Virginia.   c15   78,825.49   184,284.13	
23   South Carolina	155, 543. 82
24     Texas.     742     204,299.11     50,609.84       25     Dallas.     4     34,511.96     3,000.00	
26     Fort Worth     1     8,274.82       27     Houston     2     35,537.61	
27     Houston     2     35,537.61       28     San Antonio     3     11,687.34     8,025.10	
28     San Antonio     3     11, 687. 34     8, 025. 10       29     Arkansas.     8     67, 464. 72     1, 013, 205. 26       30     Kentucky.     9 43     169, 703. 77     251, 769. 44       31     Louisville.     5     67, 240. 05     119, 480. 00       32     Tennessee.     h 6     48, 105. 21     870, 306. 13	397, 285. 25 3, 480, 726. 79 2, 772, 377. 79
Constitution   Cons	2,772,377.79
Total Southern States	4,033,555.86
33 Ohio	692, 496. 48
35 Cleveland	
35         Cleveland.         5         192,915.24         1,322,230.15         15           36         Columbus.         3         90,134.06         110,945.77         113,945.77         110,945.77         110,945.77         110,945.77         110,945.77         110,945.77         110,945.77         110,945.77         110,945.77         11	504,069.54
38 Indianapolis 7 58,518.38 35,137.68 39 Illinois 742 1,798,956.64 401,668.41	72, 603, 15
39 Illinois.	8,278,291.51 7,987,283.38
41 Michigan 5 49,254.53 6,998.01	260, 699. 48
42 Detroit	1,541,074.36
44 Milwaukee	626, 492. 68
45 Minnesota 4 20,265.00 30,211.80 46 Minneapolis 2 1,275.00 346.80	484, 918. 29 333, 360. 00
47 St. Paul. 2 18,990.00 29,865.00	151,558.29
48 Iowa 14 26,443.46 168,451.82 49 Des Moines 2 232.36	401,881.50
50   Missouri   40   600 850 20   561 224 25	2,953,060.61
51 Kansas City 4 4,500.00 6,333.73 52 St. Joseph 3 3,281.11 23,670.96	2,540,040.27 1,811.00
52     St. Joseph     3     3,281.11     23,670.96       53     St. Louis     12     532,686.09     487,107.80	109, 956. 00
Total Middle Western States 228 3,870,477.95 2,920,725.55	15, 116, 491. 77

a Heretofore classified as mutual savings banks in reports of Comptroller of the Currency.
b Act of general assembly of Pennsylvania, No. 94, approved April 23, 1909, caused the charters of 38 trust companies to be revoked.
c Includes 11 bank and trust companies.
d Includes 1 banking and trust company.
c Includes 2 bank and trust companies.
f Bank and trust companies.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

8	9	10	11		2	!
Due from national banks.	Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	Checks and other cash items.	Exchanges for clearing house.	(a) Gold coin.	(b) Gold certificates.	
\$2,530,084.01 1,105,252.48 33,779,313.39 28,634,216.63 8,448,359.23 2,468,751.77	\$496, 862. 66 455, 898. 13 5, 794, 424. 04 5, 453, 921. 19 3, 898, 228. 06 616, 356. 60	\$158,540,40 60,710,01 294,599,14 129,158,47 96,504,64 67,492,30	\$67, 027, 34 10, 182, 09 2, 155, 976, 66 2, 025, 680, 39 253, 033, 59 51, 516, 48	\$74, 580. 00 43, 920. 50 580, 379. 00 193, 145. 00 746, 671. 00 237, 957. 00	\$91, 100. 00 13, 260. 00 7, 936, 540. 00 7, 483, 110. 00 637, 230. 00 148, 800. 00	34
48, 331, 760. 88	11, 261, 769. 49	677, 846. 49	2,537,736.16	1,683,507.50	8, 826, 930. 00	
158, 125, 537, 53 143, 327, 923, 85 1, 421, 741, 86 7, 487, 198, 43 18, 494, 660, 31 51, 657, 860, 68 28, 804, 661, 50 9, 755, 385, 51 5, 526, 880, 70 4, 064, 119, 44 3, 959, 766, 80 2, 854, 806, 43 2, 854, 806, 43	73, 207, 774, 62 61, 495, 633, 18 1, 143, 045, 86 2, 527, 001, 47 13, 876, 008, 34 17, 562, 335, 78 5, 131, 926, 34 9, 531, 857, 48 548, 620, 88 4, 908, 205, 70 4, 789, 555, 65 4, 227, 333, 74	298, 004. 42 192, 646. 20 14, 120. 40 30, 883. 12 284, 733. 29 728, 026. 61 297, 946. 42 52, 681. 33 8, 175. 99 640, 190. 26 638, 989. 72 98, 445. 82 98, 445. 82	714, 040. 95 132, 327. 76 60, 074. 06 248, 637. 40 63, 487. 94 349, 209. 65 8, 405. 28 174, 743. 71 23, 838. 05  20, 255. 78 20, 255. 78	1,774,415.50 285,443.50 4,987.50 688,472.50 386,497.00 1,537,584.00 252,408.00 19,335.50 6,251.50 500.00 11,497.50	114, 597, 620. 00 107, 973, 360. 00 208, 750. 00 4, 439, 370. 00 838, 490. 00 2, 419, 830. 00 919, 980. 00 10, 570. 00 23, 530. 00 20, 000. 00 626, 080. 00 626, 080. 00	10 11 12 13 14 16 17 18 19
235, 723, 865. 09	114, 330, 279. 06	2,057,576.39	1, 170, 832. 37	5, 216, 229. 00	120, 194, 240. 00	
318, 857. 29 750, 464. 55 349, 547. 22 147, 728. 48 3, 978, 756. 79 145, 888. 51 19, 040. 78 1, 267, 640. 83 256, 953. 75 241, 948. 28 2, 176, 519. 85 680, 059. 99 3, 195, 692. 13	86, 924, 16 125, 625, 31 312, 176, 88 62, 176, 98 1, 713, 677, 82 61, 071, 25 59, 377, 92 723, 886, 47 183, 197, 56 212, 573, 41 1, 228, 462, 74 814, 566, 33	71, 006. 12 28, 355. 46 50, 166. 24 8, 847. 32 153, 768. 40 8, 698. 01 8, 021. 65 30, 641. 40 8, 017. 34 30, 050. 05 83, 951. 83 29, 062. 86 27, 418. 75	28, 354, 02 14, 460, 66 13, 231, 43 1, 356, 42 44, 911, 27 36, 407, 44 22, 573, 01 8, 627, 26	3,711.00 45,006.00 135,518.00 4,519.50 306.654.00 5,850.00 205,500.00 23,008.00 12,572.50 188,573.50 89,795.00	10, 000. 00 36, 370. 00 12, 980. 00 14, 510. 00 166, 350. 00 11, 600. 00 100, 000. 00 21, 820. 00 29, 690. 00 45, 940. 00 3, 000. 00	20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32
11, 159, 514. 59	3,741,617.30	453, 564. 17	162, 294. 25	706, 554. 50	315,740.00	
10, 312, 967. 10 1, 448, 990. 85 7, 340, 420. 14 323, 622. 95 5, 147, 032. 54 1, 874, 026. 33 47, 323, 311. 73 44, 234, 543. 94 1, 362, 810. 55 82, 840. 02 732, 476. 02 518, 441. 90 787, 951. 02 581, 831. 52 206, 119. 50 297, 825. 81 79, 098. 33 14, 507, 231. 10 4, 415, 321. 64 307, 227. 81 9, 184, 777. 58	5, 872, 670, 14 189, 138, 59 5, 287, 140, 07 156, 125, 33 2, 731, 380, 86 1, 004, 691, 34 25, 661, 279, 79 24, 455, 777, 84 1, 688, 506, 34 1, 040, 099, 43 383, 193, 18 162, 333, 43 104, 192, 06 49, 255, 89 54, 936, 17 48, 495, 62 126, 73 9, 328, 290, 95 780, 841, 40 41, 231, 49 7, 950, 711, 36	113, 446. 67 72, 779. 14 5, 390. 81 7, 619. 94 150, 639. 92 16, 606. 55 3, 026, 564. 54 2, 927, 012. 22 20, 668. 08 1, 637. 10 15, 204. 38 11, 887. 10 15, 905. 89 37, 885. 54 33, 524. 21 68, 775. 55 36, 122. 97 502. 82 20, 816. 99	474, 737. 61 21, 153, 63 382, 969, 19 21, 397. 55 34, 255, 83 12, 445, 07 5, 454, 939, 05 5, 363, 798, 38 455, 89 455, 89  87, 872, 82 82, 373, 57 5, 499, 25  1, 530, 124, 85 337, 086, 52 1, 427, 14 1, 177, 377, 27	373, 539. 50 13, 032. 50 284, 910. 00 40, 015. 00 127, 400. 00 4, 011, 702. 00 3, 772, 409. 00 11, 155. 00 11, 900. 01 12, 973. 00 1, 415. 00 2, 737. 50 2, 140. 00 15, 254. 50 10, 182. 50 1, 127, 948. 00 287, 685. 00 10, 755. 00 795, 800. 00	532, 790. 00 12, 270. 00 499, 810. 00 35, 390. 00 129, 520. 00 55, 780. 00 15, 984, 730. 00 1, 280. 00 1, 280. 00 1, 280. 00 2, 690. 00 2, 690. 00 2, 690. 00 270. 00 2, 505, 840. 00 1, 233, 970. 00 2, 333, 990. 00 2, 333, 990. 00	334 355 366 377 388 399 400 411 422 433 444 450 467 478 489 500 511 522 533
80, 471, 605. 87	45,818,008.94	3, 447, 788. 53	7, 582, 386. 05	5,853,849.50	19, 315, 030. 00	
· <del></del>	' <del></del>	' <del></del>		<del></del>		,

<sup>\$\</sup>rho\$ Includes 12 trust companies and 31 bank and trust companies.

\$\rho\$ Includes 4 bank and trust companies.

\$\rho\$ Number designated as loan and trust companies in special reports of April 28, including 8 with title "Savings and trust company."

\$\rho\$ Illinois trust companies which are authorized to accept and execute trusts; includes 1 title and trust company with capital \$5,000,000 and aggregate resources \$11,796,782.11.

# No. 79.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-at the Close of Business on Wednesday,

Т			5	6	7
	States and reserve cities. [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of com panies.	Furniture and fixtures.	Other real estate owned.	Mortgages owned.
54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65	North Dakota South Dakota Kansas Kansas City Topeka Montanab Wyoming Colorado Denver Oklahoma Muskogee Oklahoma City	2 a 5 3 2 1 6 3 11 4 4 4 1	\$5,875.77 27,877.08 10,972.00 7,972.00 3,000.00 20,261.3 ,534.83 103,534.84 54,516.98 41,121.85 5,967.15 24,384.47	\$4,286.94 53,421.61 64,896.85 64,896.85 1,080.00 512.67 35,084.27 24,068.96 7,714.76	\$179, 180. 16 63, 227. 66 115, 952. 50 102, 734. 00 128, 320. 39 39, 391. 66
	Total Western States	34	213, 177. 63	166, 997. 10	410, 234. 55
66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77	Washington. Seattle. Spokane. Tacoma Oregon. Portland. California Los Angeles. San Francisco. Idaho Utah. Salt Lake City. Total Pacific States.  Total United States (including reserve cities).	c 19 7 4 2 d 5 3 e 17 6 5 14 1 1 56 1,079	228, 644, 83 137, 374, 00 67, 837, 77 11, 792, 00 23, 184, 48 18, 244, 61 240, 790, 83 141, 153, 60 36, 577, 87 105, 839, 43 40, 429, 84 40, 429, 84 10, 634, 828, 10	274, 422. 26 42, 922. 64 217, 899. 62 45, 386. 20 207, 250. 21 199, 817. 24 84, 502. 97 330, 440. 48 116, 582. 21 116, 582. 21 974, 081. 36 26, 129, 836. 12	763, 340. 96 546, 348. 07 216, 992. 89  732, 799. 09 119, 146. 00 613, 653. 09 74, 418. 94 1, 349, 267. 28 1, 349, 267. 28 2, 919, 826. 27
	Total reserve cities	305	6,499,491.79	18,550,532.60	118,957,640.10

a Includes 1 banking and trust company and 2 trust and savings banks. b Bank and trust companies, c Includes 2 savings and trust companies and 2 bank and trust companies.

tary Commission from the Loan and Trust Companies, Showing their Condition the 28Th Day of April, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

8	9	10	11	j	2	
Due from national banks.	Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks	Checks and other cash items.	Exchanges for clearing house.	Actual eas  (a)  Gold coin.	(b) Gold certificates.	
\$70, 356, 91 221, 023, 44 147, 592, 69 76, 524, 43 71, 068, 26 1, 406, 985, 41 28, 906, 60 2, 115, 738, 88 974, 116, 58 102, 694, 12 774, 423, 22	\$6, 107. 26 480, 179. 50 19, 778. 20 716. 00 19, 062. 20 432, 357. 09 496, 116. 36 345, 427. 79 162, 536. 92 59, 385. 81 103, 151. 11	\$9, 90 4, 553, 08 1, 193, 19 1, 193, 19 14, 464, 90 35, 55 16, 123, 79 6, 453, 14 12, 004, 57 1, 547, 82	\$25, 810. 45 6, 970. 88 1, 913. 46 162. 00 1, 751. 46 22, 182. 82 19, 577. 06 12, 262. 31 31, 260. 10 794. 59 30, 465. 51	\$5, 210. 00 13, 483. 00 16, 497. 50 2, 132. 50 14, 365. 00 344, 712. 00 1, 325. 00 38, 378. 55. 00 11, 132. 50 800. 00 60. 00	\$6, 920.00 5, 220.00 3, 150.00 2, 070.00 303, 000.00 1, 550.00 44, 370.00 22, 520.00 7, 520.00 9, 000.00	54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65
5, 642, 158. 26	1,597,075.33	48, 384. 98	107, 714. 77	430, 738. 50	383, 580. 00	
2, 221, 325, 40 979, 380, 73 571, 666, 85 590, 037, 13 886, 667, 72 805, 609, 07 8, 983, 187, 80 3, 222, 268, 70 5, 311, 227, 52 187, 451, 76 134, 634, 08 134, 634, 08	1, 194, 904. 53 743, 267. 81 266, 851. 67 133, 331. 14 654, 964. 34 571, 073. 62 5, 632, 364. 98 825, 860. 68 4, 728, 642. 07 236, 598. 19 33, 752. 53 33, 752. 53	117, 369. 92 24, 392. 37 69, 685. 97 14, 994. 86 13, 783. 34 12, 898. 90 57, 364. 44 9, 506. 19 22, 533. 00 47, 758. 98 3, 213. 19 3, 213. 19	258, 189. 01 156, 622. 12 84, 908. 26 115, 717. 77 58, 504. 01 58, 504. 01 303, 268. 55 71, 568. 04 222, 023. 19 24, 332. 87	1, 157, 869. 00 442, 240. 00 282, 700. 00 385, 616. 50 984, 210. 00 2, 765, 965. 50 314, 980. 00 2, 249, 342. 50 92, 800. 00 405. 00	50, 290. 00 40, 500. 00 3, 350. 00 5, 000. 00 2, 010. 00 1, 900. 00 467, 010. 00 69, 370. 00 387, 640. 00 4, 620. 00	66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77
12, 413, 266. 76		239, 489. 87	644, 294. 44	5,001,249.50	523, 930. 00	
393, 742, 171. 45	184, 501, 334. 69	6, 924, 650. 43	12, 205, 258. 04	18, 892, 128. 50	149, 559, 450. 00	
314, 767, 820. 42	145, 147, 365. 94	4,854,335.52	10, 739, 514. 36	13, 335, 754. 00	143, 835, 050. 00	

d Includes 2 savings and trust companies and 1 banking and trust company.  $\epsilon$  Includes 8 bank and trust companies and 1 trust and savings bank.

No. 79.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-at the Close of Business on Wednesday,

Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]		States and reserve cities.	Num-	Actual ca	12 ash on hand—Co	ntinued.
Maine	- [		ber of	<del></del>		
Maine	- 1	[Figures for reserve cities are included with		(c)	<b>(d)</b>	(e)
Vermont   Verm		the States.	panies.	Silver dollars.		Subsidiary and minor coin.
Vermont   Verm	, [	Maine		\$12.489.00	\$268 956 00	\$66 396 23
Boston	5		a 29	5.737.00	36, 896, 00	26, 692, 40
Boston	ã	Massachusetts	47	59,954.00	2,862,852.00	311,870.31
Total New England States	4	Boston		17,836.00	2,248,616.00	188,501.17
Total New England States	5	Rhode Island	11	82,337.00	1,154,731.00	148,772.88
New York	6					
Pittsburg		·	155	166, 928. 00		600, 922. 93
Pittsburg	7	New York	85	83, 266, 00	6,400,550.00	546,870.67
Pittsburg	8	New York City	39	18,460.00	3,966,083.00	186, 421. 63
Pittsburg	9	Albany		4,295.00	1 24# 200 00	9,666.90 150,483.70
Pittsburg	io I	Now Jorgev	78	52 484 00	997 044 00	212,004.27
Pittsburg	15	Pennsylvania b	278	342, 931, 00	3, 564, 957, 00	675, 401, 47
Baltimore	iã	Philadelphia	60 l	73, 666, 00		372, 798, 31
Baltimore	4	Pittsburg	41	65, 363, 00	427, 231.00	68,745.53
Baltimore	15	Delaware	10	3,105.00	43, 322.00	17,975.97
District of Columbia   5	LU I			1,240.00	16,212.00	4,558.63
Total Eastern States	17	Baltimore	1 10	107 00		789.38
20         Virginia         7         2,923.00         10,000.00         7,62           21         West Virginia         c15         10,484.00         41,042.00         9,57           22         North Carolina         d5         27,159.00         21,777.00         15,36           23         South Carolina         c5         9,350.00         14,798.00         11,02           24         Texas         f42         179,548.00         95,905.00         47,55           25         Dallas         4         4,226.00         5,000.00         1,41           26         Fort Worth         1         3,270.00         17           27         Houston         2         50,500.00         50,000.00         2,77           28         San Antonio         3         358,498.00         1,22           29         Arkansas         8         11,013.00         6,292.00         8,6           30         Kentucky         943         33,431.00         51,297.00         55,4           31         Louisville         5         2,061.00         5,382.00         14,32           32         Tennessee         h6         40,000.00         52,382.00         14,33		Washington	5	187.00	133, 466, 00	12,523.27
West Virginia		Total Eastern States	475	483, 213. 00	11,155,531.00	1,469,334.28
Total Southern States   131   313,903.00   241,111.00   155,82   321   322   334   300   341,042.00   347,55   343   3	an l	Virginia	7	2,923,00	10,000,00	7,626.27
22	21	West Virginia	c 15	10,484.00	41,042.00	9,574.19
Louisville	22	North Carolina	d 5	27, 159.00	21,777.00	15, 362, 60
Louisville	23	South Carolina		9,350.00	14,798.00	11,023.34
Louisville	24	Texas		179,548.00	95,905.00	47,557.76
Louisville	25	Port Worth	Ιí	3 270 00	3,000.00	1,415.53 178.12
Louisville	20	Houston	1 2		50,000,00	2,757.99
Louisville	28	San Antonio	3	58,498.00		i 1,232,63 l
Louisville	29	Arkansas	1 8		6,292.00	8,632.62
Total Southern States	30	Kentucky	0 43	33,431.00	51,297.00	55, 497. 33
33         Ohio         419         119,594.00         532,843.00         96,66           34         Cincinnati         2         500.00         42,950.00         43           36         Cieveland         5         87,770.00         433,870.00         40,96           36         Columbus         3         17,252.00         31,981.00         29,38           37         Indiana         93         58,033.00         111,775.00         62,14           38         Indianapolis         7         3,968.00         43,728.00         2,61           39         Illinois         #42         115,744.00         7,562,149.00         289,56           40         Chicago         #19         73,259.00         7,431,071.00         239,56           41         Michigan         5         139.00         733.00         22           20         Detroit         3         733.00         22           53         Wisconsin         11         1,015.00         13,940.00         33           44         Milwaukee         4         1,68.00         1,051.00         11           45         Minneapolis         2         931.00         5,275.00         1,56	31 32	Tennessee	h 6	40,000.00	5,332.00	14,320.34 548.33
36         Columbus         3         17,22.00         31,981.00         22,33           37         Indiana         93         58,033.00         111,775.00         62,14           38         Indianapolis         7         3,968.00         43,728.00         2,61           39         Illinois         742         115,744.00         7,562,149.00         289,58           40         Chicago         19         73,259.00         7,431.07.00         239,00           41         Michigan         5         139.00         733.00         22           42         Detroit         3         733.00         22           Wisconsin         11         1,015.00         13,940.00         33           44         Milwaukee         4         168.00         1,051.00         11           45         Minnesota         4         1,151.00         6,828.00         1,66           46         Minneapolis         2         931.00         5,275.00         1,55           47         St. Paul         2         220.00         1,553.00         14           48         Iowa         14         1,266.00         1,391.00         44		Total Southern States	131	313, 903. 00	241,111.00	155, 822. 44
36         Columbus         3         17,22,00         31,981.00         229,33           37         Indiana         93         58,033.00         111,775.00         62,14           38         Indianapolis         7         3,968.00         43,728.00         2,61           39         Illinois         742         115,744.00         7,562,149.00         289,58           40         Chicago         19         73,259.00         7,431.071.00         239,00           41         Michigan         5         139.00         733.00         22           42         Detroit         3         733.00         22           Wisconsin         11         1,015.00         13,940.00         33           44         Milwaukee         4         168.00         1,051.00         11           45         Minnesota         4         1,151.00         6,828.00         1,56           46         Minneapolis         2         931.00         5,275.00         1,56           47         St. Paul         2         220.00         1,553.00         14           48         Iowa         14         1,266.00         1,391.00         44	33	Ohio	619	119, 594. 00	532, 843. 00	96, 629. 14
36         Columbus         3         17,22.00         31,981.00         22,33           37         Indiana         93         58,033.00         111,775.00         62,14           38         Indianapolis         7         3,968.00         43,728.00         2,61           39         Illinois         742         115,744.00         7,562,149.00         289,58           40         Chicago         19         73,259.00         7,431.07.00         239,00           41         Michigan         5         139.00         733.00         22           42         Detroit         3         733.00         22           Wisconsin         11         1,015.00         13,940.00         33           44         Milwaukee         4         168.00         1,051.00         11           45         Minnesota         4         1,151.00         6,828.00         1,66           46         Minneapolis         2         931.00         5,275.00         1,55           47         St. Paul         2         220.00         1,553.00         14           48         Iowa         14         1,266.00         1,391.00         44	34	Cincinnati	. 2	500.00	42,950.00	4,310.11
36         Columbus         3         17,22.00         31,981.00         22,33           37         Indiana         93         58,033.00         111,775.00         62,14           38         Indianapolis         7         3,968.00         43,728.00         2,61           39         Illinois         742         115,744.00         7,562,149.00         289,58           40         Chicago         19         73,259.00         7,431.07.00         239,00           41         Michigan         5         139.00         733.00         22           42         Detroit         3         733.00         22           Wisconsin         11         1,015.00         13,940.00         33           44         Milwaukee         4         168.00         1,051.00         11           45         Minnesota         4         1,151.00         6,828.00         1,66           46         Minneapolis         2         931.00         5,275.00         1,55           47         St. Paul         2         220.00         1,553.00         14           48         Iowa         14         1,266.00         1,391.00         44	35	Cleveland	∑	87,770.00	433,870.00	40,900.67
1	36	Columbus	1 8	17,252.00	31,981.00	62 148 69
1	37 96 [	Indiananalis	83	3 968 00	43 728 00	2 610 86
1	30	Tilinois	142	115,744,00	7, 562, 149, 00	289, 586, 04
1	40	Chicago	j 19	73, 259, 00	7,431,071.00	239,001.25
1	41	Michigan	. 5	139.00	733.00	251. 85
44     Milwaukee     4     168.00     1,051.00     11       45     Minnesota     4     1,151.00     6,828.00     1,66       46     Minneapolis     2     931.00     5,275.00     1,56       47     St. Paul     2     220.00     1,583.00     1       48     Iowa     14     1,266.00     1,391.00     44	42	Detroit	. 3		100.00	242. 82
45 Minnesota. 4 1,151.00 6,828.00 1,66 46 Minneapolis. 2 931.00 5,275.00 1,56 47 St. Paul. 2 220.00 1,553.00 14 48 Iowa 14 1,266.00 1,391.00 42	53	Wisconsin	11	1,015.00	13,940.00	357. 97
	44	Milwaukee	1 4	1 151 00	1,001.00	117.84 1,607.45
47 St. Paul. 2 220.00 1,553.00 16 48 Iowa 14 1,266.00 1,391.00 45	40	Minneanolis	1 5	931 00	5, 275, 00	1 500 17
48   Iowa	47 (	St. Paul			1.553.00	107.28
til men ser filligger i de la de la face de la face de la constant de la constant de la constant de la constant	48	Iowa	. 14	1,266.00	1,391.00	421.29
49   Des Moines	49	Des Moines	. 2	122.00	1,391.00	164. 92
50 Missouri 40 91.338.00 862.572.00 134.20	50 i	Missouri	40	91,338.00	862, 572. 00	134, 265. 71 26, 793. 87
51         Kansas City.         4         14,943.00         111,185.00         26,78           52         St. Joseph.         3         4,071.00         6,165.00         2,4	51	Kansas City	.  4	14,943.00	111,185.00	26,793.87
52 St. Joseph. 3 4,071.00 6,165.00 2,4 53 St. Louis. 12 61,273.00 727,803.00 85,90	52 53	St. Joseph St. Louis	12	61,273.00	727, 803. 00	2,475.30 85,967.80
Total Middle Western States 228 388,280.00 9,092,231.00 585,26		Total Middle Western States	. 228	388, 280. 00	9,092,231.00	585, 268. 13

a Heretofore classified as mutual savings banks in reports of Comptroller of the Currency.

b Act of general assembly of Pennsylvania, No. 94, approved April 23, 1909, caused the charters of 38 trust companies to be revoked.

c Includes 11 bank and trust companies.

d Includes 1 banking and trust company.

e Includes 2 bank and trust companies.

f Bank and trust companies.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES. SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

Actua	12 l cash on hand—Con	13	14		
(f) (g) (h)  Legal-tender National-bank Cash not classinotes. notes. fied.		All other items.	Total resources.		
\$157,874.00 52,943.00 2,778,697.00 2,099,744.00 1,574,156.00 145,132.00	\$206, 081. 00 90, 784. 00 2, 443, 064. 00 1, 701, 174. 00 459, 457. 00 502, 062. 00	\$24,153.36 112,202.00 112,202.00	\$1,425,869.43 17,342.84 36,350.76 114,893.11 98,793.18	\$42,840,208.02 26,311,411.21 281,604,052.77 221,721,911.80 116,883,401.59 29,120,924.57	1 2 3 4 5 6
4,708,802.00	3,701,448.00	136, 355. 36	1,693,249.32	496, 759, 998. 16	
6,779,004.00 4,855,380.00 38,290.00 625,018.00 709,117.00 3,223,391.00 1,575,005.00 513,353.00 161,692.00 70,410.00 70,410.00	8, 305, 475. 00 5, 563, 805. 00 83, 235. 00 914, 127. 00 1, 005, 069. 00 4, 070, 546. 00 1, 458, 830. 00 948, 522. 00 34, 862. 00 33, 785. 00 33, 000. 00 36, 425. 00	84, 134. 65  123, 583. 67 270, 380. 55 4, 971. 15 9, 451. 74 392, 815. 38 363, 591. 59	14,847,407.39 14,470,204.89 11,335.53 43,342.38 1,137,872.22 3,182,725.74 1,497,433.71 998,061.33 628.15 148,452.92 144,568.35 6,100.00 6,100.00	1,574,889,763.78 1,318,775,182.43 11,324,121.34 97,808,492.82 201,291,304.84 635,377,617.72 302,898,372.88 108,890,629.32 10,238,401.67 56,551,931.23 54,119,799.50 37,407,138.38 37,407,138.38	7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18
10,948,738.00	13,491,162.00	880, 365. 99	19, 323, 186. 42	2,515,756,157.62	
46, 195, 00 37, 594, 00 40, 607, 00 8, 151, 00 306, 240, 00 19, 882, 00 11, 177, 00 50, 000, 00	57, 530, 00 61, 682, 00 109, 830, 00 21, 671, 00 306, 435, 00 6, 106, 00	65, 969. 34 132, 383. 96	65, 629, 67 1, 319, 788, 91 64, 413, 34 13, 239, 62 332, 00	5, 189, 247, 45 10, 152, 227, 13 8, 622, 263, 58 2, 259, 886, 55 21, 096, 998, 17 1, 569, 107, 32 289, 884, 98 6, 325, 338, 94 1, 450, 765, 45 4, 976, 163, 45 27, 371, 803, 37 12, 096, 832, 83 23, 267, 813, 90	20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27
30, 132.00 21, 388.00 141, 034.00 79, 739.00 37, 401.00	12,000.00 7,150.00 233,289.00 48,459.00	235,772.78 39,967.73 1,099,334.78	1,072.26 13,617.01 238,230.14 26,477.98 2,318,457.46		28 29 30 31 32
638,610.00	797, 587. 00	1,573,428.59	4,020,136.53	102,936,403.60	
362,174.00 18,407.00 268,592.00 63,226.00 263,156.00	1,381,973.00 75,087.00 1,083,630.00 39,115.00 459.584.00	34,301.00 54.689.05	3, 560, 869. 88 3, 319, 959. 23 16, 893. 91 650, 386. 03	136, 027, 004. 23 14, 280, 304. 48 102, 547, 614. 23 6, 522, 505. 52 60, 101, 703. 13	33 34 35 36 37
58, 165. 00 6, 128, 965. 00 5, 807, 987. 00 12, 138. 00	459,584.00 83,650.00 6,367,173.00 6,111,803.00 13,945.00	54, 689. 05 9, 634. 75	505, 342. 52 3, 054, 757. 63 3, 054, 757. 63 353, 223, 25	18,859,322.83 450,197,599.17 415,282,066.85 13,444.518.23	38 39 40 41
12, 138. 00 9, 923. 00 6, 728. 00 5, 960. 00 4, 765. 00	8,593.00 10,175.00 1,640.00 22,706.00 17,276.00 5,430.00	24, 903. 93 24, 117. 39	313, 148, 35 186, 520, 88 12, 159, 55 108, 786, 27 108, 786, 27	11, 290, 567, 25 11, 329, 055, 03 6, 926, 224, 40 4, 491, 401, 44 3, 204, 899, 61	42 43 44 45 46
1, 195. 00 7, 668. 00 305. 00 913. 024. 00	1,995.00	41,747.81	38, 276. 87 307, 704. 73	11, 324, 050. 03 6, 926, 224. 40 4, 491, 401. 44 3, 204, 899. 61 1, 286, 501. 83 9, 214, 817. 47 3, 925, 635. 14 135, 079, 658. 24	47 48 49 50
72, 460. 00 6, 954. 00 759, 248. 00	1,723,455.00 146,175.00 12,240.00 1,524,568.00	11,571.77	12, 500. 00 2, 555. 87 226, 196. 96	22,053,035.50 2,295,163.33 102,096,116.07	51 52 53
7,703,008.00	9,981,006.00	155,641.79	8,260,625.54	819, 885, 756. 94	

g Includes 12 trust companies and 31 bank and trust companies.
 h Includes 4 bank and trust companies.
 i Number designated as loan and trust companies in special reports of April 28, including 8 with title

<sup>\*</sup> Number designated as 10th and trust companies.

\*Savings and trust company."

\* Illinois trust companies which are authorized to accept and execute trusts; includes 1 title and trust company with capital \$5,000,000 and aggregate resources \$11,796,782.11.

# No. 79.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-at the Close of Business on Wednesday,

				12		
ļ	States and reserve cities.	Num- ber of				
Ì	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	com- panies.	(¢)	(d)	(e)	
	,	punico.	Silver dollars.	Silver certifi- cates.	Subsidiary and minor coin.	
54	North Dakota	2	<b>\$</b> 668. 00		\$80.00	
55	South Dakota	a 5	2,883.00 104.00	\$5,692.00 5,281.00	6, 248, 81	
56 57	Kansas City	3 2	40.00	3, 380. 00	338. 63 174. 31	
58	Topeka		64.00	1,901.00	164. 32	
59	Montana b	6	40,590.00	52,005.00	26, 548, 68	
60	Wyoming	3	409.00	499.00	739, 62	
61	Colorado	11	16,005.00	13, 109. 00	3, 612. 48	
62	Denver	4	6, 965. 00 10, 850, 00	5,538.00 29,004.00	519.46	
63 64	Oklahoma	4	1,750.00	2,471.00	5, 266. 16 1, 055. 40	
65	Oklahoma City	1	5,842.00	21, 420. 00	3,655.60	
	Total Western States	34	71,509.00	105, 590. 00	42,834.38	
66	Washington	c 19	46,969.00	34,072.00	194, 280, 49	
67	Seattle	7	18,723.00	23, 499. 00	44, 415. 35	
68	Spokane	4	21,309.00	6, 458. 00	126, 407. 07	
69	Taeoma	2	3,160.00	670,00	15, 669. 04	
70 71	OregonPortland	d 5	20,002.00 17,257.00	600.00	3,767.25 3,401.38	
72	California	e 17	61, 167, 00	44,704.00	41,389.15	
73	Los Angeles	6	28,058.00	37,716.00	6,710,17	
74	San Francisco	5	23,841.00	6, 362.00	21,709.87	
75	Idaho	14	12, 126. 00	5, 231. 00	6,352.16	
76	Utah	1	315. 00		67. 01	
77	Salt Lake City	1	315. 00		67. 01	
	Total Pacific States	56	140, 579. 00	84,677.00	245, 856. 06	
	Total United States (including reserve cities.)	1,079	1,564,417.00	25, 149, 149. 00	3, 100, 038. 22	
	Total reserve cities	305	694,877.00	19,566,478.00	1,667,318.59	

a Includes 1 banking and trust company and 2 trust and savings banks.
b Bank and trust companies.
c Includes 2 savings and trust companies and 2 bank and trust companies.

tary Commission from the Loan and Trust Companies, Showing their Condition the 28th day of April, 1909—Continued.

RESOURCES-Continued.

1	12		18	14	
Actual	cash on hand—Con	tinued.			
(f) ·	(g)	(h)	All other items.	Total resources.	
Legal-tender notes.	National-bank notes.	Cash not classi- fied.			
\$17, 940.00 61, 758.00 5, 934.00 4, 649.00 1, 285.00 194, 971.00 72, 409.00 43, 223.00	\$845.00 10,531.00 15,188.00 8,078.00 7,110.00 301,925.00 4,258.00 19,800.00 5,530.00		\$3, 112. 79 182. 21 52, 726. 99 52, 726. 99 66, 384. 67 4, 661. 09 64, 787. 06 39, 649. 45	\$922, 291, 94 2, 825, 322, 64 1, 388, 146, 66 875, 981, 17 512, 165, 49 9, 418, 952, 17 202, 386, 19 12, 325, 224, 98 8, 851, 717, 80	54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64
42,048.00 2,175.00 10,000.00 395,610.00	47,600.00 20,905.00 23,495.00 400,147.00		10, 410. €0 6, 000. 00	3, 525, 301. 77 738, 902. 62 1, 938, 431. 04 30, 607, 626. 35	63 64 65
264, 497. 00 105, 196. 00 157, 703. 00	96,657.00 23,935.00 13,395.00 47,417.00	\$34, 233. 10 34, 233. 10	1,033,791.09 160,002.69 859,986.95	23, 338, 000. 26 11, 173, 108. 27 6, 540, 508. 55 4, 522, 945. 24	66 67 68 69
35, 284, 00 28, 552, 00 17, 022, 00 4, 871, 00 11, 906, 00	3,040.00 2,540.00 94,689.00 56,099.00 30,495.00		19,023.50 18,939.38 21,362.24 20,153.66	9, 146, 954, 63 8, 679, 108, 30 62, 046, 579, 54 16, 084, 106, 17 41, 282, 343, 58	66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76
37, 475. 00	67, 550. 00 4, 280. 00 4, 280. 00	16,090.61	42, 754. 64 25, 000. 00 25, 000. 00	6,046,569.07 2,010,936.48 2,010,936.48	76 76 77
354, 278. 00	266, 216. 00	50, 323. 71	1,141,931.47	102, 589, 039. 98	ļ
24, 749, 046. 00	28, 637, 566. 00	2,796,115.44	34,641,394.69	4,068,534,982.65	
17, 417, 860. 00	20, 334, 587. 00	560, 321. 75	25, 966, 927. 46	3,048,457,789.74	

d Includes 2 savings and trust companies and 1 banking and trust company.  $\bullet$  Includes 8 bank and trust companies and 1 trust and savings bank.

No. 79.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY,

#### LIABILITIES.

-			1	2	3
				-	
	States and reserve cities.	Num- ber of			
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with	com-	Capital stock	Surplus.	Undivided
	the States.]	panies.	paid in.	Buipius.	profits.
					1
1	Maine	41	\$3,237,900.00	\$1,969,737.81	\$1,277,963.74
2 3	Vermont	a 29	1,424,800.00	472, 438, 75	902, 058, 88
4	Massachusetts	47 19	17,565,200.00 11,750,000.00	23, 262, 000. 00 20, 288, 000. 00	6, 813, 749, 39 4, 836, 140, 86
5	Rhode Island.	11	7, 361, 418, 00	6,381,500.00	2,307,994.07
6	Connecticut	27	3, 470, 000. 00	1, 586, 500.00	1, 301, 505. 53
	Total New England States	155	33, 059, 318. 00	33, 672, 176. 56	12, 603, 271. 61
7	New York	85	67, 400, 000. 00	112, 755, 074. 80	71, 143, 517. 35
8		39	52, 975, 000. 00	103, 397, 093, 74	60, 714, 959, 73 1
9 10	Albany Brooklyn	2 9	650, 000. 00 6, 100, 000. 00	500,000.00 4,428,758.99	202, 916. 13 5, 269, 080, 67
11	New Jersey	78	15,618,200,00	17, 403, 477, 05	7,675,030.01
12	Pennsylvania b	278	101, 309, 601. 00 43, 480, 661. 00	110, 050, 400. 48	21,712,890.73
13 14	Albany Albany Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania <sup>b</sup> Philadelphia Pittsburg Delaware	60 41	26,383,962.00	43, 902, 883. 37 49, 416, 302. 03	9, 901, 910. 88 7, 662, 236. 15
15	Delaware	10	26, 383, 962. 00 1, 692, 200. 00 10, 064, 650. 00	1,130,000.00	559, 754. 29 2, 461, 294. 83
16 17	Maryland. Baltimore	19 10	10,064,650.00 9,750,000.00	9, 454, 807. 63 9, 323, 810. 13	2, 461, 294, 83 2, 413, 795, 21
18	District of Columbia	5	8,000,000.00	2,650,000.00	1,313,085.19
19	Washington	5	8,000,000.00	2,650,000.00	1, 313, 085. 19
	Total Eastern States	475	204, 084, 651. 00	<b>253</b> , <b>44</b> 3, <b>75</b> 9. 96	104, 865, 572. 40
20	Virginia	7	2, 172, 545. 00	117, 854. 30	162, 028. 35
21	West Virginia North Carolina	c 15	2, 400, 900. 00 1, 373, 500. 00	828, 000. 00 58, 000. 00	360, 654. 75
23	South Carolina	e5	400,000.00		370, 128. 35 85, 662. 50 405, 558. 29
24	Texas.	1 42	4, 280, 000, 00	474, 929. 50	405, 558. 29
26	Dallas Fort Worth Houston	4	550, 000, 00 100, 000, 00	103, 500. 00	55, 623. 38 3, 907. 45
27	Houston	2	550, 000. 00	175, 000. 00	3, 907. 45 138, 129. 06
28 20	San Antonio Arkansas.	3 8	1 396 345 00	11,000.00 592.888.04	17, 139. 62 119, 092. 79
30	Kentucky	9 43	100, 000. 00 550, 000. 00 400, 000. 00 1, 396, 345. 00 7, 410, 375. 00	11,000.00 592,888.04 2,202,713.23 1,658,939.50	372, 737. 56 77, 220. 12
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	Louisville Tennessee.	λ <sub>6</sub>	3, 406, 100. 00 4, 028, 600. 00	1,658,939.50 1,368,612.24	77, 220. 12 32, 356. 37
32	Total Southern States	131	23, 462, 265. 00	5,642,997.31	1, 908, 218. 96
33	Ohio Cincinnati	i19 2	12,430,000.00 1,000,000.00	8,032,000.00 600,000.00	1,525,437.60 419,681.43
35	Cleveland	5	8,200,000.00	6,650,000.00	836, 841. 25
34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41	Columbus	3	1,510,000,00	195,000.00	109, 468. 05
38	Indiana Indianapolis	93 7	9,060,132.00 2,825,000.00	2,041,087.94 968,694.67	1, 240, 162. 75 602, 661. 26
39	Indianapolis Illinois	142	34, 300, 000, 00	23,007,990.69	8, 194, 750, 61
40	Chicago	j 19 5	30,600,000.00 1,850,000.00	22,045,490.69 1,650,000.00	7,059,126.37 917,052.51
42	Detroit	3	1,500,000.00	1,300,000.00	850,981,55
43	Wisconsin	11	2,210,000.00	248, 580. 42	245, 142, 83
44 45	Milwaukee Minnesota	4 4	1,350.000.00 1,200,000.00	195,000.00 585,000.00	125, 932. 00 228, 545. 92
45 46	Minneapolis. St. Paul	2 2	750 000 00	500,000.00	100, 799. 98
47 48 49 50 51 52 53	St. Paul	2 14	450,000.00 1.692,200.00 550,000.00 18,547,900.00 2,317,500.00	85,000.00 211 800 24	223, 340, 32 100, 799, 98 127, 745, 94 808, 285, 25 637, 108, 16 5, 522, 276, 55 556, 703, 94
49	Des Moines	2	550,000.00	211,809.24 142,762.31	637, 108, 16
50	Missouri	40	18,547,900.00	16,800,699.71 1,342,500.00	5,522,276.55
51	Kansas City St. Joseph	4 3	2,317,500.00 200,000.00	1,342,500.00 32,000.90	556,703.94 40,932.93
53	St. Louis.	12	14, 152, 400. 00	15,063,672.11	4,711,260.74
	Total Middle Western States	228	81, 290, 232. 00	52,577,168.00	18,681,654.02

<sup>a Heretofore classified as mutual savings banks in reports of Comptroller of the Currency.
b Act of general assembly of Pennsylvania, No. 94, approved April 23, 1909, caused the charters of 38 trust companies to be revoked.
c Includes 11 bank and trust companies.
d Includes 1 banking and trust company.
e Includes 2 bank and trust companies.
f Bank and trust companies.</sup> 

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

### LIABILITIES.

The total national banks.   Dive to take and private banks and banks.   Dive to take and private banks and banks.   Dive to take and private banks and banks.   Dive to take and private banks and banks.   Dive to take and private banks and banks.   Dividends tand banks							
Due to national banks.   Dividends sunbaid	4	5	6	7	8	9	
12, 130, 20 1, 27, 603, 18 1, 171, 50 1, 153, 520 1, 154, 582, 501 1, 175, 438, 600 4, 170, 75 1, 163, 638, 10 9, 818, 843, 48 2, 773, 75 180, 931, 690, 84 100, 236, 63 2, 927, 217, 84 207, 603, 88 2, 178, 282, 53 145, 602, 95 2, 290, 98 2, 690, 287, 24 12, 535, 607, 91 11, 986, 237, 46 146, 618, 197, 64 673, 700, 87 11, 986, 237, 46 146, 618, 197, 64 673, 700, 87 11, 986, 237, 46 146, 618, 197, 64 160, 10 1, 207, 50 1, 208, 83 2, 108, 66 2, 44, 407, 11 2, 208, 66 1, 208, 67 1, 208, 68 1, 2		private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings		deposits subject	its or deposits in interest or savings	certificates of	
11,986,237.46	12, 130. 20 1, 545, 783. 20 1, 163, 638. 10 658, 458. 21	27, 603. 18 11, 178, 438. 60 9, 818, 843. 48 787, 326. 53	1,171.50 4,179.75 2,773.75 2,230.93	2,283,746.91 191,809,305.06 150,931,690.84 37,093,936.64	20,283,940.79 4,056,716.43 106,236.63 42,075,241.62	163,591.50 4,003,642.97 2,927,217.88 5,485,891.04	1 2 3 4 5 6
11, 325, 802, 97   132, 703, 657, 21   661, 175, 37   19, 871, 810, 57   4, 374, 377, 21   47, 925, 515, 90   84, 602, 47   9, 147, 661, 07   1, 207, 50   2, 609, 604, 609   1, 268, 365, 66   5, 444, 607, 11   7, 202, 51   80, 649, 389, 50   57, 175, 348, 52   1, 694, 300, 29   10, 178, 159   5, 589, 234, 71   124, 191, 12   162, 837, 818, 51   19, 609, 604, 609   13, 824, 928, 93   182, 361, 77   266, 439, 386, 25   75, 442, 716, 46   4, 751, 891, 62   1201, 781, 50   5, 589, 234, 71   124, 191, 12   162, 837, 818, 51   19, 679, 908, 75   138, 525, 276, 51   7, 807, 491, 39   20, 750, 97   5, 991, 199, 29   688, 580, 86   858, 858, 85   13, 133, 515, 75   3, 688, 577, 79   1, 664, 60, 987, 70   1, 694, 400, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10, 10,	2,690,287.24	12, 535, 407.91	10,841.00	260, 548, 421. 29	89,631,808.65	11,432,773.46	
579, 240.74         295, 837. 42         3, 821. 45         23, 831, 447. 74         62, 883. 40         63, 678. 29         18           16, 119, 654. 51         167, 609, 987. 76         882, 231. 30         1, 254, 157, 637. 17         178, 709, 462. 32         63, 792, 018. 13           29, 752. 67         132, 436. 51         241. 00         1, 061, 706. 04         1, 080, 907. 33         82, 115. 37         20           63, 187. 38         237, 682. 09         94. 00         2, 705, 984. 37         1, 348, 822. 80         86, 689. 76         21           26, 282. 86         90, 659. 80         328. 00         455, 002. 74         932, 989. 74         22           1, 357, 256. 56         1, 548, 905. 99         558. 50         9, 547, 506. 03         1, 666, 925. 61         193, 299. 46         24           56, 07. 04         21. 47         330, 264. 38         62, 749. 28         4, 800. 00         2           980, 306. 05         984, 922. 21         1, 926, 969. 78         1, 082, 884. 25         49, 550. 00         28           980, 306. 05         984, 922. 21         1, 926, 969. 78         1, 082, 884. 25         49, 550. 00         28           132, 531. 63         215, 518. 80         3, 684. 62         7, 369. 922. 13         7, 124, 480. 97         62, 059. 52	11,325,802.97 196,268.83 84,602.47 1,268,365.66 1,691,241.90 101,781.59 825,276.51 13,535.75 581,033.00	132,703,657.21 2,103,569.74 9,147,661.07 5,844,607.11 13,824,928.93 5,380,234.71 7,807,491.39 3,058.87	661,175.37 160.00 1,207.50 7,262.51 182,361.77 124,819.12 20,750.97 13,420.70 1,664.00	719,871,810,57 4,546,782,61 62,699,034,09 80,649,389,50 256,439,386,25 162,837,818,51 46,298,807.76 5,939,169,29 20,522,270,71	4,374,377.21 2,901,754.12 57,175,348.52 75,442,716.46 19,079,098.75 24,452,186.34 688,580.85 1,099,496.60	47,925,515.90 193,525.31 1,694,300.29 1,796,952.48 4,751,891.02 695,635.70 34,702.10	10 11 12 13 14 15 16
29,752.67	579,240.74	295,837.42	3,821.45	23,281,447.74 23,281,447.74	62,383.40	63, 678, 29	18
25, 282, 86   90, 698, 90   538, 80   455, 002, 74   932, 089, 74   193, 299, 46   24   56, 027, 04   21, 47   330, 264, 38   62, 749, 28   4, 800, 00   25   3, 521, 90   42, 077, 34   117, 956, 77   20, 501, 96   78   1, 082, 884, 25   49, 550, 00   26   26   27   28   46, 779, 11   25, 786, 34   882, 646, 13   371, 928, 23   85, 376, 60   29   132, 531, 63   215, 531, 86   3, 654, 62   7, 369, 292, 13   4, 724, 820, 97   62, 059, 52   30   368, 819, 75   25   377, 306, 05   484, 458, 14   59, 80   1, 289, 294, 41   371, 928, 23   85, 376, 60   29   132, 531, 63   215, 531, 86   3, 654, 62   7, 369, 292, 13   4, 724, 820, 97   62, 059, 52   30   5, 127, 28   55, 307, 73   977, 00   1, 899, 079, 87   2, 472, 290, 66   31   3, 172, 414, 06   32   34   34   34   34   34   34   34	16, 119, 654. 51	167,609,987.76	882,231.30		178, 709, 462. 32	63,792,018.13	}
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	164, 872, 99 63, 187, 38 26, 282, 86 1, 357, 256, 56 56, 027, 04 3, 521, 90 980, 306, 05 46, 779, 11 7, 336, 05 132, 531, 63	329, 437, 88 237, 682, 09 90, 659, 80 1,548, 905, 99 21, 47 42, 077, 34 984, 922, 21 25, 786, 34 48, 458, 14 215, 531, 86	680.00 94.00 328.00 558.50 59.80 3,654.62	455, 002. 74 9, 547, 506. 03 330, 264. 38 117, 956. 77 1, 926, 969. 78 882, 646. 13 1, 289, 294. 41 7, 369, 292. 13 1, 899, 079. 87	1,348,822.80 1,878,355.43 932,089.74 1,666,925.61 62,749.28 20,501.96 1,082,884.25 371,928.23 4,724,820.97 2,472,290.66	86,689.76 57,118.70 193,299.46 4,800.00 49,550.00 85,376.60 62,059.52	21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	2,645,039.89	2,603,112.27	5, 615. 92	37,680,540.98	12,003,850.11	566, 659. 41	
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	113. 533. 36 5, 250. 69 515, 957. 97 312, 429. 99 9, 022, 748. 61	57, 972. 63 1, 570. 536. 59 265, 536. 66 1, 566, 393. 73 1, 062, 176. 81 38, 837, 439. 01 37, 828, 937. 42 161, 440. 02	1, 457. 50 5, 849. 50 132. 00 58, 571. 23 30, 312. 50 5, 432. 75 3, 927. 75	20, 828, 555. 14 1, 330, 119. 89 8, 903, 412. 47 2, 252, 802. 61 134, 332, 706. 34 125, 768, 222. 45	60, 472, 615, 76 1, 685, 203, 27 24, 530, 490, 75 7, 679, 263, 34 153, 944, 155, 06 140, 215, 724, 55	367, 064, 93 654, 381, 51 222, 304, 56 4, 316, 354, 40 685, 051, 33 5, 237, 055, 61 4, 375, 974, 05	34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41
3,039,793.29	24, 000. 00	66, 733. 19		930, 480, 16 254, 148, 00	1,332,530.52 475,742.78 295,852.21 179,890.57 429,822.51		43 44 45 46 47 48
12,847,848.88     51,522,920.85     79,549.98     220,855.746.24     271,607,528.54     12,329,919.59	3,039,793.29 932,396.85 13,749.27	56, 000. 00 8, 816, 446. 43 2, 995, 430. 95 87, 494. 10	4, 586. 50 153. 00	45, 898, 089, 47 10, 105, 855, 92 625, 714, 13	120, 797. 57 20, 305, 796. 61 2, 273, 447. 71 1, 082, 984. 47	467, 086, 52 25, 174, 36 5, 963, 11	49 50 51 52
	12,847,848.88	51, 522, 920. 85	79, 549. 98	220, 855, 746. 24	271, 607, 528. 54	12, 329, 919. 59	

<sup>g Includes 12 trust companies and 31 bank and trust companies.
h Includes 4 bank and trust companies.
4 Number designated as loan and trust companies in special reports of April 28, including 8 with title "Savings and trust company."
f Illinois trust companies which are authorized to accept and execute trusts; includes 1 title and trust company with capital \$5,000,000 and aggregate resources \$11,796,782.11.</sup> 

## No. 79.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY,

## LIABILITIES—Continued.

$\neg$			1	2	8
	States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of com- panies.	Capital stock paid in.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.
54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65	North Dakota. South Dakota. Kansas Kansas City. Topeka Montana b Wyoming Colorado. Denver Oklahoma. Muskogee Oklahoma City	2 a 5 3 2 1 6 3 11 4 4 1	\$167,600.00 365,000.00 425,000.00 325,000.00 100,000.00 60,000.00 1,725,000.00 1,100,000.00 600,000.00 200,000.00	\$50,000.00 40,000.00 70,000.00 45,000.00 25,000.00 315,000.00 379,000.00 295,000.00	\$6, 412. 25 54, 697. 61 42, 383. 17 35, 594. 73 6, 788. 44 367, 671. 23 10, 049. 65 316, 380. 09 224, 700. 00 46, 511. 99 2, 403. 33 17, 391. 34
	Total Western States	34	4, 192, 600. 00	857,000.00	844, 105. 99
66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77	Washington. Seattle. Spokane. Tacoma. Oregon. Portland California. Los Angeles. San Francisco. Idaho. Utah. Salt Lake City. Total Pacific States.	c 19 7 4 2 d 5 3 e 17 6 5 14 1 1	3, 271, 822, 00 1, 551, 042, 00 820, 780, 00 600, 000, 00 1, 010, 000, 0 950, 000, 0 10, 353, 635, 0 2, 950, 000, 0 6, 473, 355, 0 1, 738, 700, 0 300, 000, 0 16, 074, 157, 0	763, 950. 65 501, 250. 65 250, 000. 00 2, 000. 00 365, 000. 00 4, 103, 614. 32 695, 463. 76 3, 206, 000. 56 228, 435. 09 50, 000. 00 50, 000. 00 5, 506, 000. 06	463, 822, 89 157, 962, 65 149, 880, 86 149, 199, 03 132, 207, 60 128, 148, 17 1, 807, 832, 37 477, 277, 62 1, 163, 612, 56 299, 114, 83 77, 290, 56 77, 290, 56
	Total United States (including reserve cities	1,079	362,703,223.00	351,699,101.89	141,683,091.23
-	Total reserve cities	305	245, 070, 800. 00	290, 390, 122. 51	111, 435, 637. 34

a Includes 1 banking and trust company and 2 trust and savings banks. b Bank and trust companies. c Includes 2 savings and trust companies and 2 bank and trust companies.

tary Commission from the Loan and Trust Companies, Showing their Condition the 28th day of April, 1909—Continued.

LIABILITIES-Continued.

4	5	6	7	8	9	_
Due to national banks.	Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	Dividends unpaid.	Individual deposits subject to check.	Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.	Demand certificates of deposit.	
\$30, 148, 52 44, 831, 10 5, 000, 00 39, 831, 10 363, 597, 26 198, 956, 55 188, 029, 73 39, 324, 00 21, 524, 00	\$122, 790, 87 531, 155, 38 433, 701, 64 156, 481, 29 277, 220, 35 711, 519, 66 56, 469, 35 24, 473, 48 1, 110, 012, 00 193, 044, 72	\$32.00	\$892, 989, 30 58, 809, 16 25, 688, 36 33, 120, 80 4, 192, 488, 22 81, 007, 56 5, 225, 668, 58 3, 305, 186, 09 1, 350, 871, 78 237, 683, 90	\$399, 772, 71 530, 875, 75 4, 553, 78 4, 553, 78 704, 702, 69 210, 49 2, 974, 970, 43 2, 514, 353, 50 64, 285, 96 39, 187, 03	\$51, 384. 13 45. 00 1, 329, 939. 55 196, 735. 67 119, 235. 68 5, 573. 95 1, 700. 00	54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64
17,800.00 676,857.43	813, 718. 77 2, 965, 648. 90	32.00	691, 544. 42 11, 801, 834. 60	22,000.00 4,679,371.81	1, 583, 678. 30	65
351, 218, 33 94, 015, 95 115, 186, 35 136, 810, 73 56, 616, 30 56, 616, 30 396, 128, 13 23, 075, 51 370, 193, 40 51, 122, 80 6, 071, 58 861, 157, 14	1, 189, 910, 81 589, 988, 47 349, 230, 94 240, 648, 28 121, 989, 64 114, 852, 42 2, 130, 326, 12 275, 897, 33 1, 792, 397, 95 233, 158, 70	431. 50 407. 50 24. 00 2, 340. 20 217. 00 1, 945. 00 4, 948. 54	10, 631, 742, 74 5, 290, 370, 22 2, 669, 937, 17 2, 184, 934, 77 3, 691, 690, 70 3, 441, 600, 17 24, 601, 208, 56 5, 885, 933, 73 17, 251, 862, 01 1, 893, 586, 04 291, 211, 76 291, 211, 76 41, 109, 439, 80	4, 344, 665, 84 2, 319, 561, 12 987, 947, 96, 16, 69 2, 756, 650, 62 2, 715, 585, 53 12, 651, 614, 06 3, 165, 702, 30 301, 075, 45 97, 072, 11 97, 072, 11	413, 955, 60 135, 774, 58 215, 994, 46 38, 704, 88 92, 529, 38 85, 937, 96 1, 304, 963, 07 15, 664, 12 974, 008, 69 285, 712, 95	66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76
35, 840, 845. 09	240, 912, 462, 96	985, 990. 44	1, 826, 153, 620. 08	576, 783, 099. 51	91,802,209.89	
29, 217, 490, 34	223, 631, 770, 78	866, 125, 91	1, 435, 723, 934. 66	310, 797, 972. 97	63, 021, 807. 83	

d Includes 2 savings and trust companies and 1 banking and trust company. e Includes 8 bank and trust companies and 1 trust and savings bank.

No. 79.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON WEDNESDAY,

#### LIABILITIES-Continued.

-			10	11	10
	States and reserve cities. [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of com- panies.	Time deposits, including time certificates of	Certified checks.	Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's
	ene poses.j	pames.	deposit.		checks out- standing.
1	Maine	41	\$327, 786. 97	\$13,547.38	\$109, 882, 83
1 2 3	Vermont	a 29 47	73, 515. 80 10, 217, 668. 06	1,003,16 5,940,158.47	119,017.49 1,466,694.22
4 5	Boston.	19 11	9,072,051.26 11,145,962.03	5, 816, 281. 44 60, 899. 00	1, 338, 354, 99 65, 862, 82
6	Rhode Island	27	198, 996. 53	48, 899. 61	20, 789. 69
	Total New England States	155	21,963,929.39	6,064,507.62	1,782,247.05
7 8	New York	85 39	147, 443, 688. 36 139, 448, 392. 96	7, 639, 653. 41 6, 841, 732. 23	3, 202, 969. 70
9	Albany	2 9		19,384.36	3, 146, 425. 86 290. 65
10	BrooklynNew Jersey	9 78	6,654,000.36 11,171,660.91	536, 269, 02 305, 002, 64	15, 908. 96 268, 372. 23
11 12	Pennsylvania b	278	37, 478, 997. 79	1,869,551.13 254,773.25	820,070.38
13	Philadelphia	60	11,552,422.27	254, 773. 25	11,822.24
14 15	Pittsburg Delaware	41 10	2,709,678.43 90,884.16	128, 803. 38 13, 921. 20	425, 445, 34 2, 554, 56
16	Maryland	19	4, 834, 526, 59	58, 602. 18	1,596.91
17	Baltimore	10 5	4,397,913.23 406,871.96	58, 190. 65 15, 501. 93	1,141.23 1,362.95
18 19	Washington	5	406, 871. 96	15, 501. 93	1, 362. 95
	Total Eastern States	475	201, 426, 629. 77	9, 902, 232. 49	4, 296, 926. 73
20	Virginia West Virginia	c 15	128, 356. 13 1, 707, 726. 23	10, 824. 91 1, 058. 05	3, 826. 36 3, 668. 28
21 22	North Carolina	d 5	589, 819. 40	2,037.77	40, 730, 82
23	South Carolina		42,834.60	317. 53	1,233.20 114,735.83
24 25	Texas. Dallas.	1 42 4	1,035,311.52 197,602.48	2, 203. 48	10,916.77
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31	Fort Worth	1	1, 333, 56		586.00
27 28	HoustonSan Antonio		402, 337, 49 59, 311, 38	50.00	31, 458. 39 4, 483. 30
29	Arkansas	8	291, 484, 73	180. 47	8. 15
30	KentuckyLouisville	9 43	1,653,726.86 324.172.60	46, 192. 57 570. 24	2,842.98 514.10
32	Tennessee	1 6	622, 693. 87		24, 262. 17
	Total Southern States	131	6,071,953.34	62,814.78	191, 307. 79
33 34	OhioCincinnati	119	4,881,943.02 48,698.49	79,132.44 4,118.52	249,065.59 55,593.13
35	Cleveland	5	2,774,886.81	63,972,30	97,283.67
36 37	Columbus	93	850,612.36 6,506,777.48	4,119.98 17,381.45	19,045.16 54,298.73
38	IndianaIndianapolis	7	1, 968, 435, 17	4,525,27	43.093.99
39	Illinois. Chicago.	j 42	29,175,658.31 24,706,946.23	1,482,943.76 1,466,520.65	2,061,635.01 2,030,356.22
40 41	Michigan	5	2,425,121.28	1,400,020.00	2,050,550.22
42	Detroit	3	2,425,121.28		
43 44	Wisconsin Milwaukee		3,848,529.02 1,184,580.56		
45	Minnesota	4	307,275.15 170,066.39	1,489.89	2,726.22
46 47	MinneapolisSt. Paul	2 2	170,066.39 137,208.76	87.86 1,402.03	2,726.22
48	Iowa	14	3,126,556.15	1,102.00	6,447.41
49	Des Moines	2	2,185,898.70		6,447.41
50 51	Missouri	40	12,999,470.50 1,308,315.58	40,630.93 39,266.95	604,550.22 120,140.24
52	St. Joseph	3	179,358.91	. <b></b>	3,859.88
53	St. Louis.		9,928,910.22	1,363.98	470,364.97
	Total Middle Western States	228	63,271,330.91	1,621,578.47	2,978,723.18

a Heretofore classified as mutual savings banks in reports of Comptroller of the Currency.
b Act of general assembly of Pennsylvania, No. 94, approved April 23, 1909, caused the charters of 38 trust companies to be revoked.
c Includes 11 bank and trust companies.
d Includes 1 banking and trust company.
c Includes 2 bank and trust companies.
f Bank and trust companies.

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

LIABILITIES-Continued.

12a	13	14	15	18	Γ
Deposits not classified.	Notes and bills rediscounted.	Bills payable, in- cluding certificates of deposit repre- senting money borrowed.	Reserved for taxes.	All other liabilities.	
	\$50,600.00	\$1,233,136.73 508,034.12	\$1,740.55 800.00	\$1,447,020.11 37,558.93	1 2
	193, 650. 29 193, 650. 29	76, 080. 00 75, 000. 00 3, 000. 00	31,607.89 12,307.50	3, 439, 178. 44 3, 389, 724. 78 3, 453, 680. 70	1 2 3 4 5 6
\$57,643.77	<u></u>	195,000.00	1, 268. 75	35, 008. 10	6
57, 643. 77	244, 250. 29	2,015,250.85	35, 417. 19	8,412,446.28	
7,901,130.39 7,901,130.39	9,000.00	9, 382, 924. 80 8, 352, 900. 00	1,677,874.45 1,453,519.54 9,469.59	19, 534, 331. 03 17, 681, 688. 75	8 9
	9,000.00	1,005,024.80 264,200.00	141, 147. 18 117, 296. 01 207, 811. 96	31, 497. 42 1, 717, 140. 21	10 11
269, 000. 00	75,089.21	4,099,321.17 2,860,589.00 621,500.00	207,811.96 89,542.66 93,605.57	5, 152, 357. 54 2, 624, 379. 83 2, 009, 881. 35	12 13
	9, 385. 88	40,000.00 90,000.00	9,346.94	41,936.12 5,124,341.06	15 16
		90,000.00	9,346.94 46,520.77 46,520.77	5,124,341.06 687,386.54 687,386.54	7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18
8,170,130.39	102, 475. 09	13, 876, 445. 97	2,058,850.13	32, 257, 492. 50	
29,632.02	84, 439, 58 69, 600, 00	105,713.90 114,500.00		16,500.00	20 21
147, 602. 52	122, 283. 85 165, 475. 58 3, 600. 00	95,000.00 60,000.00 166,119.57	3,731.71	1,654,984.59 148,753.60	20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32
147,602.52			3,731.71	50,000.00	26 26 27
699,027.75 661,482.94		3,619.57 71,237.50 578,666.48	32,770.80	3,445.79 1,902,404.22	28 29 30
575, 562. 75		760,000.00	6, 305. 98	1,614,665.00 2,395,055.44	31 32
1, 537, 745. 23	445, 399. 01	1,951,237.45	36, 502. 51	6, 121, 143. 64	
	235,190.48		99,111.56 2,200.00 93,951.28	3,812,702.75 3,319,959.23	33 34
748,054.28	176,207.06 54,700.00 116,150.00	45,871,07	93,951, 28 2,960, 28 18,467, 19	268,052.62 362,139.69	35 36 37
162,807.26	205,174.10 205,174.10	45,871.07 2,943.57 88,686.61 18,686.61	918.76	268,052.62 362,139.69 258,206.30 9,928,711.60 9,928,711.60 3,732,573.48	33 34 35 36 37 38 39 40
2,207,554.88 2,207,554.88 148,811.34	200,174.10	45,000.00	372,511. 10 348,557. 86 21,275. 31 21,275. 31	4,000,478,80	41 42
148,811.34 148,811.34		180,471.42 180,000.00	400.00 400.00 3,835 98	2,962,443.49 2,384,969.98 502,157.34	43 44 45
		199 104 10	2,335.98 1,500.00	502,157.34 455,277.03 46,880.31	41 42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50
		132,104.10 122,603.76	5,176.43 5,176.43 116,943.04	2,214,650.57 221,444.56 1,792,784.71	49 50
		70,603.76	36,150.00 78,460.00	23,106.53	51 52 53
3,104,420.50	556,514.58	614,736.96	637,720.61	1,769,678.18 25,308,163.63	53
		l <del></del>			1

<sup>q Includes 12 trust companies and 31 bank and trust companies.
h Includes 4 bank and trust companies.
f Number designated as loan and trust companies in special reports of April 28, including 8 with title "Savings and trust company."
f Illinois trust companies which are authorized to accept and execute trusts; includes 1 title and trust company with capital \$5,000,000 and aggregate resources \$11,796,782.11.</sup> 

# No. 79.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Mone-at the Close of Business on Wednesday,

#### LIABILITIES-Continued.

			10	11	12
	States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of com- panies.	Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.	Certified checks.	Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks out- standing.
54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61 62 63 64 65	North Dakota. South Dakota. Kansas. Kansas City. Topeka Montana b Wyoming. Colorado. Denver. Oklahoma Muskogee Oklahoma City.	2 a5 32 11 6 311 4 4 11	\$127,202. 22 317,842. 97 171,718. 58 141,606. 53 30,112. 05 407,522. 56 3,341. 84 964,456. 40 805,836. 83 293,202. 94 40,501. 73 171,141. 73	\$151.00 9,793.07 6,338.76 6,314.24 7,464.99 1,500.00 3,190.60	\$6,987.98 3,722.64 3,674.89 47.75 19,476.15 15.60 94,321.86 73,729.66 3,104.11 1,357.91 1,644.18
	Total Western States	34	2,285,287.36	23,747.82	127,628.34
66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77	Washington. Seattle. Spokane Tacoma Oregon. Portland California Los Angeles. San Francisco. Idaho. Utah. Salt Lake City. Total Pacific States. Total United States (including re-	4 2 d 5 3 e 17 6 5 14	633,424,32 354,601,38 71,225,45 61,657,60 775,993,80 692,150,66 2,469,419,29 1,679,684,60 759,471,36 951,844,93 30,464,13 4,861,146,47	70,970.76 52,315.18 9,958.14 7,162.49 12,526.47 12,466.97 101,481.38 58,663.59 27,846.64 2,995.72	106,315.28 55,109.24 37,957.15 13,192.77 66,261.52 66,261.52 914,246.23 695,118.16 214,484.77 17,523.07 1,999.48 1,999.48 1,106.345.58
	serve cities).  Total reserve cities	305	227,933,581.40	15,436,351.89	9,002,199.15

<sup>a Includes 1 banking and trust company and 2 trust and savings banks.
b Bank and trust companies.
c Includes 2 savings and trust companies and 2 bank and trust companies.</sup> 

TARY COMMISSION FROM THE LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES, SHOWING THEIR CONDITION THE 28TH DAY OF APRIL, 1909—Continued.

LIABILITIES-Continued.

12a	13	14	15	18	<u> </u>
Deposits not classified.	Notes and bills rediscounted.	Bills payable, in- cluding certificates of deposit repre- senting money borrowed.	Reserved for taxes.	All other liabilities.	
			\$4,058.00	\$48,513.89 133,381.59 133,381.59	54 55 56 57 58
	\$37, 700. 00 33, 955. 20	\$10,000.00 10,000.00	13,435.26 7,491.36	137,241,78 61.05 139,536.83 127,367.23 1,950.20	59 60 61 62 63 64
	71,655.20	20,000.00	17,493.26	460,685.34	65
	12,000.00	157,601.32 20,000.00 85,000.00	10,529.03 760.64 9,768.39	915,639.19 69,948.69 832,641.70	66 67 68 69
		19,550.00 19,550.00 211,408.45 161,408.45	3,590.40	50,938.60 50,938.60 994,771.96	70 71 72 73
	836,970.00 836,970.00	27,500.00	3,590.40	994,538.69 10,850.95 319,856.86 319,856.86	74 75 76 77
	848,970.00	416,059.77	14,119.43	2,292,057.56	
\$12,869,939.89	2,269,264.17	18,893,731.00	2,800,103.13	74,851,988.95	
11,143,469.14	1,466,701.45	13,566,825.76	2,480,994.13	57,272,004.39	

d Includes 2 savings and trust companies and 1 banking and trust company.  $\varepsilon$  Includes 8 bank and trust companies and 1 trust and savings bank.

No. 80.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Private Banks and Loan and Trust Companies, Showing their Condition resources.

		L	1 pans and discour	ıts.
States and reserve cities.	Num-	(a)	(b)	(c)
[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	ber of banks.	On demand, unsecured by collateral.	On demand, secured by collateral.	On time, with two or more names, unsecured by collateral.
Maine New Hampshire Vermont Massachusetts Boston Rhode Island Connecticut	170 121 100 432 54 54 203	\$5, 470, 128. 19 4, 474, 031. 68 5, 404, 065. 23 25, 652, 716. 66 13, 191, 046. 25 2, 227, 950. 23 10, 140, 496. 75	\$7,689,685.87 7,567,107.20 4,117,476.85 98,497,432.10 76,769,933.61 9,684,564.31 25,115,902.94	\$26, 952, 333. 60 11, 829, 627. 7 11, 187, 311. 41 165, 730, 224. 83 79, 543, 720. 29 29, 175, 989. 34 31, 416, 441. 85
	′ .	53, 369, 388. 74		276, 291, 928. 79
New York New York City Albany. Brooklyn New Jersey. Pennsylvania Philadelphia Pittsburg Delaware Maryland Baltimore. District of Columbia Washington.	885 153 14 45 318 1,233 105 92 43 208 46 28 27	45, 971, 533, 65 14, 882, 519, 00 2, 310, 783, 64 2, 271, 211, 45 10, 451, 653, 92 53, 185, 424, 90 7, 078, 684, 80 15, 411, 975, 87 782, 688, 30, 323, 328, 05 2, 927, 170, 79 1, 544, 698, 11 1, 525, 698, 11	887, 987, 155. 14 727, 025, 708. 01 13, 127, 756. 25 31, 927, 111. 80 52, 866, 083. 98 268, 063, 360. 88 38, 751, 286, 48 78, 277, 156. 66 2, 220, 205. 86 25, 882, 445. 87 23, 848, 775. 22 18, 688, 479. 05 18, 228, 693. 07	408, 135, 728, 84 234, 991, 071, 67 6, 806, 174, 67 320, 926, 930, 22 83, 737, 208, 06 297, 736, 049, 31 52, 570, 556, 55 42, 233, 157, 12 6, 449, 270, 62 33, 635, 830, 10 15, 750, 429, 88 7, 780, 412, 86 7, 499, 133, 71
Total Eastern States	2,715	116, 968, 326. 97	1,205,647,685.78	837, 474, 499. 79
Virginia. West Virginia. North Carolina. South Carolina. South Carolina. Georgia. Savannah Florida. Alabama. Mississippi Louisiana. New Orleans Texas. Dallas. Fort Worth Galveston Houston San Antonio. Waco. Arkansas. Kentucky. Louisville Tennessee.	353 262 376 272 573 142 274 354 222 222 21, 217 11 11 11 11 5 264 609 23 427	4,646,517.82 2,978,344.05 2,204,234.60 863,101.20 6,082,579.36 1,226,601.36 1,648,770.09 1,718,216.16 5,637,689.35 3,404,938.01 9,030,340.49 1,154,952.18 388,803.72 525.00 321,005.87 193,332.55 351,524.78 1,048,130.81 1,800,416.69 3,497,098.13	8, 501, 832, 23 3, 733, 653, 66 2, 560, 139, 78 1, 883, 177, 78 8, 126, 828, 177, 62 1, 770, 033, 94 14, 677, 977, 87 3, 152, 688, 65 20, 577, 373, 82 17, 370, 139, 23 6, 427, 822, 59 819, 819, 812, 95 47, 923, 00 339, 302, 88 386, 683, 70 236, 713, 65 283, 472, 87 1, 634, 908, 85 14, 297, 295, 51 8, 233, 126, 43 3, 074, 180, 05	60, 156, 759, 99 38, 830, 377, 77 29, 865, 518, 80 18, 986, 712, 93 31, 418, 092, 82 31, 152, 692, 66 9, 334, 906, 16 9, 336, 355, 42 21, 117, 850, 50 9, 761, 977, 39 56, 561, 631, 62 5, 270, 437, 93 4, 120, 203, 51 9, 761, 977, 515, 93 22, 201, 260, 32 1, 059, 545, 17 9, 917, 548, 46 51, 329, 335, 74 11, 137, 321, 26 26, 118, 506, 03
Total Southern States	5, 143	51, 310, 375. 83	90, 417, 913. 04	374, 496, 288. 90
Detroit. Wisconsin Milwaukee. Minnesota. Minneapolis. St. Paul Iowa. Cedar Rapids. Des Moines.	35 31 24 798 20 1,263 73 572 18 598 19 907 21 15 1,365 921	4, 998, 829, 65 2, 658, 435, 14 14, 816, 757, 92 1, 807, 558, 712, 06 21, 702, 159, 67 12, 568, 138, 48 1, 829, 349, 31 14, 291, 958, 46 4, 104, 016, 29 20, 104, 461, 81 5, 847, 907, 33 2, 408, 200, 42 28, 258, 039, 75 693, 303, 25 693, 303, 56	4, 983, 470. 41 12, 311, 516. 01 4, 481, 048. 60 116, 492, 928. 08 101, 584, 391. 72 20, 404, 417. 44 4, 527, 481. 89 11, 065, 046. 74 5, 989, 285. 66 13, 582, 420. 02 5, 377, 781. 78 2, 815, 179. 29 9, 601, 865. 97 401, 402. 92 1, 806, 651. 28	126, 755, 892, 43 11, 236, 407, 84 17, 451, 509, 50 7, 127, 115, 97 10, 151, 911, 23 228, 098, 258, 71, 127, 191, 40 76, 084, 211, 63 25, 505, 243, 34 60, 341, 196, 98 14, 382, 482, 06 75, 155, 173, 50 28, 183, 112, 90 11, 416, 421, 81 75, 568, 852, 25 3, 308, 164, 65 4, 601, 819, 34
	Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]    Maine	Maine	States and reserve cities.   Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]   Call	States and reserve cities.   Number of the States.]   Can sand discount the States.]   On demand, unsecured by collateral.

Commission from all Reporting Banks, Including National, State, Savings, at the Close of Business on Wednesday, the 28th Day of April, 1909.

RESOURCES.

		1		2	į.	
	Loans and di	scounts—Continu	ed.	Overd	lrafts.	
(d)	(e)	ഗ	(g)	(a)	(b)	
On time, single- name paper, unsecured by collateral.	On time, secured by collateral.	Secured by real- estate mortgages or other liens on realty.	Loans and discounts not classified.	Secured.	Unsecured.	
\$4,357,791.40 2,276,032.78 1,377,521.06 123,481,027.76 83,391,730.15 26,451,394.88 11,785,713.28	\$9, 449, 655, 99 4, 716, 339, 39 1, 883, 655, 43 183, 216, 274, 12 100, 010, 234, 85 15, 046, 211, 86 13, 520, 650, 12	\$11,688,433.50 15,890,213.42 20,507,473.41 6,567,958.09 2,797,044.11 22,074,991.02 86,358,054.89	\$2,639,697.54	\$31,099.06 6,175.02 29,089.45 27,492.88 14,046.61 366.93 122,823.97	\$75, 924. 03 41, 704. 17 35, 775. 47 107, 328. 29 30. 602. 35 14, 729. 06 113, 876. 26	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
169, 729, 481. 16	227, 832, 786. 91	163,087,124.33	2,639,697.54	217, 047. 31	389, 337. 28	
278, 652, 754, 55 231, 990, 486, 14 2, 205, 506, 46 5, 798, 987, 23 18, 460, 585, 44 125, 301, 019, 49 64, 882, 181, 10 18, 109, 261, 71 929, 550, 41 14, 957, 047, 68 13, 048, 170, 68 1, 364, 994, 36 1, 316, 381, 24	626, 479, 205. 64 536, 721, 582, 61 1, 693, 365. 68 14, 729, 985. 81 16, 918, 641. 02 182, 634, 587. 25 62, 795, 798. 32 48, 470, 543. 38 2, 311, 870. 22 19, 792, 769. 10 15, 144, 922. 36 3, 362, 742. 26 3, 328, 248. 51	117, 734, 323. 53 87, 335, 850. 99 2, 863, 319. 54 18, 655, 217. 70 16, 377, 334. 69 311, 475, 489. 39 6, 770, 162. 15 7, 977, 888. 96 965, 901. 49 9, 804, 193. 01 7, 912, 996. 69 15, 375, 820. 28 15, 336, 760. 67	2,098,743.97 261,614.37 900.00 1,635,322.29 399,648.07 581,773.26 1,954,761.11 100,028.19	381, 146. 01 327, 183. 15 1, 064. 55 297. 13 10, 892. 62 382, 157. 07 98, 692. 96 20, 797. 3 66, 511. 20 22, 821. 53 4, 462. 77 11, 204. 23 11, 204. 23	627, 698. 51 219, 374. 56 7, 121. 32 4, 322. 45 45, 905. 56 442, 129. 10 11, 737. 73 23, 573. 58 8, 378. 06 46, 380. 74 3, 644. 95 9, 138. 59 9, 051. 61	8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20
439, 665, 951. 93	851, 499, 815. 49	191,733,062.39	6, 271, 500. 63	874, 732. 66	1, 179, 630. 56	
9, 583, 431. 15 2, 704, 936, 50 5, 481, 474, 99 7, 280, 029, 90 11, 363, 549, 37 6, 621, 294, 32 3, 383, 363, 82 2, 871, 869, 66 7, 845, 568, 21, 869, 66 3, 805, 163, 43 2, 010, 577, 41 851, 307, 33 4, 394, 498, 02 2, 270, 096, 59 893, 642, 27 3, 821, 677, 48 9, 707, 924, 74 2, 718, 228, 35 10, 607, 530, 87	23, 576, 713, 28 13, 603, 056, 54 16, 293, 736, 04 17, 658, 924, 49 23, 910, 554, 73 7, 510, 335, 71 7, 297, 059, 46 9, 688, 054, 58 20, 676, 518, 59 13, 726, 756, 14 50, 481, 341, 42 4, 012, 614, 61 3, 148, 799, 28 542, 687, 614, 61 3, 148, 799, 28 4, 907, 352, 94 3, 690, 472, 70 708, 479, 38 5, 602, 460, 11 21, 548, 195, 27 10, 025, 587, 91 14, 038, 236, 41	9, 723, 914, 71 4, 933, 965, 48 5, 028, 343, 36 7, 649, 159, 47 7, 868, 068, 41 2, 930, 545, 53 3, 244, 066, 95 4, 190, 938, 26 15, 385, 065, 13 11, 857, 059, 90 5, 144, 789, 72 12, 986, 675, 15 927, 790, 30 182, 000, 36 20, 501, 39 1, 115, 993, 51 2, 196, 013, 67 156, 827, 93 2, 678, 310, 95 10, 434, 963, 18 534, 963, 18 534, 981, 92 2, 301, 008, 45	832, 262, 96 14, 036, 997, 77 3, 641, 888, 94 798, 571, 54 24, 718, 725, 59 5, 372, 192, 16 9, 57, 848, 87 13, 652, 566, 16 8, 409, 396, 65 310, 314, 15 3, 107, 923, 03 292, 574, 14 12, 412, 090, 90 2, 513, 919, 55 37, 370, 781, 96	107, 268, 09 102, 759, 21 201, 903, 61 334, 453, 00 998, 387, 57 12, 036, 30 102, 318, 85 1, 090, 031, 53 3, 386, 807, 14 1, 719, 647, 51 1, 014, 591, 27 3, 749, 233, 00 92, 707, 81 28, 397, 93 14, 537, 076, 81 28, 397, 93 14, 537, 000, 674 43, 559, 70 95, 300, 26 1, 145, 108, 98 483, 691, 63 26, 469, 40 602, 319, 09	175, 720, 49 263, 050, 39 291, 246, 34 372, 181, 09 985, 059, 61 15, 196, 02 230, 751, 37 690, 957, 42 701, 884, 22 484, 504, 92 97, 623, 19 4, 995, 950, 78 163, 356, 26 322, 018, 92 28, 235, 60 55, 993, 51 312, 146, 34 88, 897, 41 580, 003, 55 1, 292, 997, 50 1, 292, 997, 60 1, 061, 676, 64	21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 40 41 42
125, 402, 522. 14	231, 886, 086. 63	98, 251, 539. 40	122,763,288.07	14, 023, 929. 21	12, 125, 484. 35	}
62, 631, 405. 82 15, 136, 672. 31 12, 186, 066. 45 2, 552, 974. 49 21, 739, 082. 51 2, 865, 006. 74 126, 904, 784. 35 84, 853, 110. 42 29, 032, 128. 08 2, 807, 604. 48 34, 435, 588. 98 43, 273, 840. 96 4, 568, 754. 91 6, 886, 609. 68 65, 318, 527. 97 1, 107, 523. 79 3, 752, 301. 72 796, 133. 05	75, 103, 395, 54 14, 122, 098, 28 18, 029, 754, 44 5, 395, 948, 70 26, 058, 658, 658, 677, 705, 40 160, 295, 247, 83 129, 974, 851, 05 41, 209, 713, 72 20, 232, 741, 64 26, 237, 288, 53 10, 200, 530, 21 34, 427, 076, 30, 88 8, 335, 360, 59 4, 044, 642, 32 30, 386, 030, 00 2, 105, 073, 08 3, 158, 144, 28, 189, 257, 83	90, 723, 966. 56 5, 276, 208. 02 40, 307, 350. 13 949, 178. 96 50, 045, 982. 47 5, 404, 924. 94 63, 531, 196. 87 15, 124, 992. 67 27, 043, 775. 26 3, 851, 761. 34 27, 451, 470. 14 3, 843, 198. 25 23, 232, 386. 51 1, 522, 208. 38 839, 234. 57 70, 924, 638. 34 3, 950, 409. 19 6, 664, 690. 63 272, 358. 50	5,312,367.28 183,946.27 525,858.49 1,272,759.29 10,980,879.93 98,639.91 7,152,650.68 639,159.97 4,076,334.41 1,535,406.92 2,370,993.62 40,094,516.77 1,906,548.65 1,873,293.71	684, 577. 71 40, 130. 64 39, 424, 55 13, 964. 37 244, 439. 75 3, 012. 68 1, 185, 545. 43 24, 738. 77 118, 108. 56 3, 724. 86 176, 694. 27 91, 075. 77 81, 648. 97 1, 301 1, 363. 66 1, 114, 497. 54 3, 092. 32 23, 816. 69 729. 08	1, 291, 819, 80 51, 370, 20 38, 838, 84 15, 671, 22 940, 151, 36 5, 919, 53 2, 794, 179, 76 82, 014, 81 482, 865, 72 8, 877, 18 831, 267, 32 107, 438, 27 687, 630, 68 6, 791, 07 33, 496, 15 3, 120, 390, 46 8, 281, 85 58, 875, 38 22, 416, 07	43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 60 61

No. 80.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National RESOURCES—Continued.

			Lo	1 ans and discoun	scounts.		
	States and reserve cities.	Num-	(a)	(b)	(c)		
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	ber of banks.	On demand, unsecured by collateral.	On demand, secured by collateral.	On time, with two or more names, unsecured by collateral.		
62 63 64 65	Missouri Kansas City St. Joseph St. Louis	1, 186 23 16 39	\$38, 091, 809, 36 4, 817, 909, 83 1, 741, 667, 66 19, 229, 226, 07	\$68, 519, 925, 65 6, 891, 142, 09 858, 431, 08 54, 049, 650, 11	\$115, 232, 737, 18 18, 519, 257, 30 6, 727, 438, 43 45, 018, 653, 95		
	Total Middle Western States	7,709	238, 784, 381. 69	363, 533, 501. 86	840, 483, 498. 25		
66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80	North Dakota South Dakota Nebraska Lincoln Omaha Kansas Kansas City Topeka Wichita Montana Wyoming Colorado Denver Pueblo New Mexico	567 538 859 8 8 991 13 11 115 77 259 18 7	2, 878, 894. 57 2, 760, 878. 42 11, 358, 459. 69 247, 080. 26 4, 711, 878. 46 6, 653, 848. 13 209, 220. 59 227, 903. 84 199, 441. 04 6, 510, 127. 27 494, 031. 05 4, 857, 241. 16 1, 381, 064. 06 278, 140. 96 2, 167, 205. 91	1,705,502.69 1,207,619.60 3,952,977.95 225,652.43 1,441,693.74 3,137,710.43 363,664.74 200,809.40 197,240.87 3,433,322.44 176,417.65 5,084,918.42 2,569,439.56 79,601.52 1,038,104.21	8, 183, 249, 32 11, 075, 410, 75 42, 548, 870, 25 1, 941, 283, 54 11, 829, 053, 85 37, 081, 075, 46 1, 201, 366, 61 1, 700, 956, 61 1, 545, 587, 90 7, 702, 327, 75 2, 932, 194, 56 16, 291, 411, 45 6, 360, 575, 77 671, 155, 98 3, 293, 791, 15		
81 82 83	Oklahoma Muskogee Oklahoma City	854 9 13	2,679,439.36 229,162.19 533,655.26	1,558,686.04 219,726.79 304,551.61	14, 895, 933. 00 1, 138, 087. 60 1, 332, 761. 76		
	Total Western States	4, 331	40, 360, 125. 56	21, 295, 259. 43	144,004,263.69		
84 85 86 87 88 89 90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98	Washington Seattle Spokane Tacoma Oregon Portland California Los Angeles San Francisco Idaho Utah Salt Lake City Nevada Arizona Alaska a	301 29 14 8 199 20 632 37 48 167 82 13 39 48	23, 943, 481. 41 8, 981, 658. 91 3, 737, 312. 95 2, 268, 382. 26 19, 486, 340. 55 9, 341, 481. 54 104, 597, 576. 65 17, 619, 833. 88 44, 067, 610. 69 4, 507, 403. 09 2, 991, 774. 79 1, 349, 432. 39 2, 624, 469. 41 1, 107, 513. 23 209, 444. 75	16, 393, 326, 68 7, 663, 401, 79 1, 763, 193, 65 2, 128, 769, 54 54, 588, 048, 56 3, 461, 297, 77 71, 642, 278, 12 9, 791, 164, 13 40, 070, 686, 75 2, 116, 974, 66 4, 554, 425, 85 3, 369, 894, 87 3, 145, 871, 00 1, 200, 047, 84 86, 116, 31	19, 620, 175, 34 6, 772, 915, 62 3, 562, 254, 58 1, 974, 885, 95 7, 390, 175, 80 21, 379, 881, 22 31, 187, 481, 22 5, 754, 488, 06 5, 389, 424, 53 6, 791, 335, 82 2, 046, 610, 73 211, 908, 88		
	Total Pacific States	1,481	159, 468, 003. 88	104, 577, 089. 02	64, 480, 278. 17		
	Total United States	22,459	660, 260, 602. 67	1,938,143,618. 40	2,537,230,757.59		
99 100 101	Hawaii <sup>a</sup> . Porto Rico. Philippines.		161, 049. 61 4, 300. 00	623, 419. 25 232, 146. 34 635, 714. 24	476, 421. 77 2, 115, 577. 29 143, 076. 41		
	Total United States and island nos	32	165, 349. 61	1,491,279.83	2,735,075.47		
	Total United States and island pos- sessions (including reserve cities)	22, 491	660, 425, 952. 28	1,939,634,898.23	2,539,965,833.06		
	Total reserve cities	1,285	249, 121, 568. 47	1,482,138,464.31	907, 481, 317. 75		

a Statement from national banks for February 5, 1909.

# Monetary Commission from all Reporting Banks, etc.—Continued.

	Loans and disc	1 counts—Continue	d.	9 Overd		
(d)	(e)	(f)	(g)	(a)	(b)	
On time, single- name paper, unsecured by collateral.	aper, secured by estate mortgages or other liens on closested.		Secured.	Unsecured.		
\$55, 996, 760. 02 10, 461, 593. 47 3, 839, 295. 82 19, 400, 343. 69	\$90, 013, 568. 81 18, 313, 205. 65 2, 968, 436. 70 53, 541, 442. 19	\$39, 526, 815, 38 1, 654, 500, 39 1, 625, 977, 30 12, 738, 161, 09	\$16, 738, 589. 38 168, 139. 61 95, 322. 84 11, 083, 607. 06	\$457, 972, 84 9, 180, 65 35, 430, 62 41, 561, 62	\$1,246,268.24 49,779.26 76,609.28 80,256.77	62 63 64 65
439, 332, 117. 76	483, 730, 979. 09	392, 480, 231. 53	87, 999, 091. 36	4, 063, 485. 05	11, 394, 573. 29	
8,630,460.83 11,597,105.53 37,902,903.15 1,401,981.38 5,588,379.75 29,528,598.74 780,468.25 738,778.95 1,842,566.05 8,609,704.57	22,794,657.28 18,471,948.07 35,311,509.19 2,291,920.97 5,008,939.83 40,026,809.43 8,153,313.37 1,053,548.41 870,502.51	4, 804, 116. 13 6, 391, 070. 52 10, 952, 868. 34 471, 979. 35 204, 277. 00 12, 841, 923. 57 928, 325. 05 380, 735. 23 354, 591. 79 3, 479, 702. 94	587, 338, 34 3,053,609, 56 1,198,779, 70 2,819,695, 50 531,918, 35 12,236,15 1,014,965,09	55, 142, 32 159, 495, 87 154, 410, 77 1, 604, 46 72, 94 184, 759, 94 565, 44 3, 780, 60 9, 329, 52	335, 292. 34 466, 991. 69 1, 139, 225. 78 48, 870. 15 69, 850. 89 1, 170, 873. 05 30, 180. 67 4, 237. 39 19, 085. 33 1, 301, 635. 59 185, 971. 63	66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73
8,609,704.57 2,858,322.23 15,279,944.95 5,355,728.67 1,320,071.63 2,540,228.21 10,518,342.22 391,831.57 1,405,814.99	870, 502, 51 8, 123, 645, 64 6, 674, 984, 71 18, 059, 235, 05 9, 140, 891, 76 1, 078, 955, 61 2, 652, 897, 05 30, 439, 176, 96 1, 744, 231, 32 1, 104, 422, 23	3, 479, 702, 94 1, 148, 752, 71 5, 610, 741, 22 2, 390, 315, 99 321, 598, 93 840, 559, 77 3, 647, 010, 92 119, 261, 72 276, 749, 67	1,014,965.09 530,370.60 32,882.10 1,034,484.74	534, 057, 30 45, 243, 49 145, 228, 43 60, 136, 14 8, 559, 14 128, 319, 58 355, 329, 42 7, 278, 66 12, 846, 17	1, 301, 635, 59 185, 971, 63 375, 527, 35 62, 047, 94 34, 704, 47 147, 461, 97 1, 104, 717, 75 17, 346, 39 57, 259, 15	75 76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83
127, 465, 610. 43	181, 954, 863, 38	49,716,746.12	10, 272, 125, 63	1,761,987.12	6, 227, 697. 15	
13, 530, 436, 40 3, 800, 988, 49 3, 580, 717, 705, 52 9, 265, 762, 72 9, 265, 762, 72 16, 351, 421, 23 3, 192, 151, 17 6, 683, 433, 69 4, 090, 641, 24 4, 070, 434, 84 2, 281, 153, 42 1, 166, 259, 75 1, 428, 737, 17 199, 160, 33	14, 213, 709, 86 5, 190, 605, 36 3, 023, 211, 1376, 659, 71 5, 210, 871, 91 5, 210, 871, 91 5, 210, 871, 91 3, 477, 102, 13 7, 378, 877, 05 3, 445, 770, 18 8, 638, 487, 53 6, 013, 812, 79 610, 992, 04 2, 222, 880, 14 127, 024, 86	9, 624, 745, 52 3, 580, 350, 85 629, 698, 14 331, 502, 64 5, 756, 351, 89 2, 842, 044, 04 201, 772, 077, 57 30, 728, 782, 39 96, 640, 787, 36 3, 061, 741, 85 6, 127, 044, 20 3, 590, 046, 12 1, 147, 115, 01 1, 181, 295, 53 183, 342, 28	7,527.849.36 4,316.240.06 185.541.67 129.024.80 17.114.30 22,627.412.77 916.496.97 564.869.92 1,767.407.94 607.512.24 2,088,000.00	166, 251, 80 7, 520, 53 4, 340, 26 211, 031, 82 40, 541, 51 1, 821, 481, 55 171, 424, 83 271, 825, 32 276, 954, 53 789, 735, 52 549, 639, 76 519, 204, 12 115, 135, 35 46, 934, 12	696, 263, 16 147, 917, 82 100, 955, 58 12, 565, 58 515, 068, 15 67, 566, 22 4, 858, 732, 42 113, 398, 69 1, 739, 691, 47 565, 876, 69 864, 120, 16 308, 770, 89 403, 711, 45 147, 195, 02 13, 600, 66	84 85 86 87 88 89 90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97
50, 102, 903. 68	53, 613, 609. 02	229, 490, 713. 85	34, 635, 296. 61	3,946,728.81	8,064,567.71	
<b>1,351</b> ,698,587.10	2,030,518,140.52	1, 124, 759, 417. 62	264, 580, 999. 84	24,887,910.16	39,381,290.34	
75, 735. 53 4, 260. 00 3, 250. 00	1,757,702.48 935,400.83 3,147,173.63	1,023,857.53 1,218,957.90 274,172.32	2,753,713.00 695,374.19 1,343,107.25	1,399,722,48 3,147,861.86	322, 291. 39 42, 234. 06 518, 282. 69	99 100 101
83, 245. 53	5,840,276.94	2,516,987.75	4,792,194.44	4,547,584.34	882, 808. 14	
1,351,781,832.63	2,036,358,417.46	1,127,276,405.37	269, 373, 194, 28	29, 435, 494, 50	40, 264, 098. 48	
667, 525, 683. 64	1,183,247,097.61	410, 674, 885, 77	31, 192, 308, 28	4,277.037.37	4,927,881.46	

No. 80.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National RESOURCES-Continued.

States and reserve cities.   Num					<b>3</b> 1	
States and reserve cities are included with the States.   State county the States.   United States bonds.   Unit				Bonde o	-	ourities
[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]    Maine				Bonus, e	te.—Domestic se	curres.
Maine		States and reserve cities.		(a)	(b)	(c)
Maine		[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States 1				
Name   170   \$6,511,700,86   \$25,664,254,06   \$36,506,779,25   \$1,809,171,033   \$1,904,75		the Bureau			and municipal	
Collected   Coll				bonus.	bonds.	bonus.
Collected   Coll			ļ			
Collected   Coll	1	Maine		\$6,511,700.86	\$25,664,254.08	\$36,506,779.25
Collected   Coll	3	Vermont	100	5, 792, 274. 57 5, 393, 986. 70	15, 005, 076, 73	1,934,592,95
Collecticut   Collecticut	4	Massachusetts	432 54	31, 748, 041. 01 8, 874, 281, 94	99,090,375.76 34,702,676,00	184, 384, 452. 72 54, 062, 777, 98
Total New England States	6	Rhode Island	54	6,344,812.50	11,790,835.38	28, 310, 397. 83
New York   September   Septe	•					
9 New York City						
Brooklyn	9	New York City	153	60, 471, 348. 58	254,891,544.78	404,157,488.35
Pennsylvania	11	Brooklyn.	45	3,408,667,26	81,686,759.31	38,037,640.16
Philadelphia   105		New Jersey Pennsylvania	318 1,233	17,811,166.55 99,544,055.37	44,671,906.20 57,844,711.40	237.634.819.49
16         Delaware         43         1,574,635,57         899,935,52         6,384,699,59           17         Maryland         208         16,697,561,92         29,373,814,21         47,757,783,83           19         District of Columbia         28         5,817,585,86         1,834,737,34         6,978,213,80           20         Washington         27         5,517,585,86         1,834,737,34         6,778,131,30           Total Eastern States         2,715         244,307,947,81         634,093,334,17         978,589,594,45           21         Virginia         353         13,607,595,38         3,903,778,56         3,070,036,08           22         West Virginia         262         8,566,943,78         1,488,987,07         1,699,494,99           23         North Carolina         376         6,920,538,41         1,889,897,07         1,699,494,99           25         Georgia         573         10,661,611,18         18,917,00         287,364,14           24         South Carolina         272         4,110,567,83         3,237,486,77         116,573,20           26         Savannah         13         924,200.00         50,000.00         87,750.00           27         Florida         142,377,98	14	Philadelphia	105	19,120,006.11	33,792,503.54 10,422,737,24	150,974,210.32
Baltimore	16	Delaware	43	1,574,635.57	899,935.52	6,384,699.59
Total Eastern States	18	Baltimore	46	11,874,143.29	29,373,814.21	47,757,783.83
Virginia	19 20	District of Columbia.  Washington		5,817,585.86 5,517,585.86	1,949,667.34 1,834,737.34	6,981,213.80 6,778,131.30
34         Fort Worth.         11         1,569,300,00         50,000,00         0           35         Galveston.         4         481,400,00         64,500,00         1,000,00           36         Houston.         11         1,714,816,92         144,000,00         1,000,00           37         San Antonio.         11         1,938,711.94         1,127,085,93         101,000,00           39         Arkansas.         264         2,533,056,28         324,066,98         14,037,50           40         Kentucky.         609         17,719,938,12         3,872,441.96         3,753,842,45           41         Louisville.         23         5,958,409.86         2,065,227.11         3,135,692.61           42         Tennessee.         427         10,584,139.25         1,634,096.81         676,488.83           Total Southern States.         5,143         127,390,550.36         34,974,517.44         11,433,897.67           43         Ohlo.         1,020         50,432,051.98         53,356,180.48         44,126,307.52           44         Cincinnati         35         10,142,923.38         10,024,942.61         8,196,427.88           45         Cieveland         31         7,469,456.35         18,292,904.		Total Eastern States	2,715	244,307,947.81	634,093,334.17	
34         Fort Worth.         11         1,569,300,00         50,000,00         0           35         Galveston.         4         481,400,00         64,500,00         1,000,00           36         Houston.         11         1,714,816,92         144,000,00         1,000,00           37         San Antonio.         11         1,938,711.94         1,127,085,93         101,000,00           39         Arkansas.         264         2,533,056,28         324,066,98         14,037,50           40         Kentucky.         609         17,719,938,12         3,872,441.96         3,753,842,45           41         Louisville.         23         5,958,409.86         2,065,227.11         3,135,692.61           42         Tennessee.         427         10,584,139.25         1,634,096.81         676,488.83           Total Southern States.         5,143         127,390,550.36         34,974,517.44         11,433,897.67           43         Ohlo.         1,020         50,432,051.98         53,356,180.48         44,126,307.52           44         Cincinnati         35         10,142,923.38         10,024,942.61         8,196,427.88           45         Cieveland         31         7,469,456.35         18,292,904.	21	Virginia	353	13,607,595.38	3,903,778.56	3,070,036.08
34         Fort Worth.         11         1,569,300,00         50,000,00         0           35         Galveston.         4         481,400,00         64,500,00         1,000,00           36         Houston.         11         1,714,816,92         144,000,00         1,000,00           37         San Antonio.         11         1,938,711.94         1,127,085,93         101,000,00           39         Arkansas.         264         2,533,056,28         324,066,98         14,037,50           40         Kentucky.         609         17,719,938,12         3,872,441.96         3,753,842,45           41         Louisville.         23         5,958,409.86         2,065,227.11         3,135,692.61           42         Tennessee.         427         10,584,139.25         1,634,096.81         676,488.83           Total Southern States.         5,143         127,390,550.36         34,974,517.44         11,433,897.67           43         Ohlo.         1,020         50,432,051.98         53,356,180.48         44,126,307.52           44         Cincinnati         35         10,142,923.38         10,024,942.61         8,196,427.88           45         Cieveland         31         7,469,456.35         18,292,904.	23	North Carolina	376	6,920,538.41	819,217.00	287,364.14
34         Fort Worth.         11         1,569,300,00         50,000,00         0           35         Galveston.         4         481,400,00         64,500,00         1,000,00           36         Houston.         11         1,714,816,92         144,000,00         1,000,00           37         San Antonio.         11         1,938,711.94         1,127,085,93         101,000,00           39         Arkansas.         264         2,533,056,28         324,066,98         14,037,50           40         Kentucky.         609         17,719,938,12         3,872,441.96         3,753,842,45           41         Louisville.         23         5,958,409.86         2,065,227.11         3,135,692.61           42         Tennessee.         427         10,584,139.25         1,634,096.81         676,488.83           Total Southern States.         5,143         127,390,550.36         34,974,517.44         11,433,897.67           43         Ohlo.         1,020         50,432,051.98         53,356,180.48         44,126,307.52           44         Cincinnati         35         10,142,923.38         10,024,942.61         8,196,427.88           45         Cieveland         31         7,469,456.35         18,292,904.	25	Georgia	573	10,651,611.18	3,237,486.77 1,591,846.42	241,795.00
34         Fort Worth.         11         1,569,300,00         50,000,00         0           35         Galveston.         4         481,400,00         64,500,00         1,000,00           36         Houston.         11         1,714,816,92         144,000,00         1,000,00           37         San Antonio.         11         1,938,711.94         1,127,085,93         101,000,00           39         Arkansas.         264         2,533,056,28         324,066,98         14,037,50           40         Kentucky.         609         17,719,938,12         3,872,441.96         3,753,842,45           41         Louisville.         23         5,958,409.86         2,065,227.11         3,135,692.61           42         Tennessee.         427         10,584,139.25         1,634,096.81         676,488.83           Total Southern States.         5,143         127,390,550.36         34,974,517.44         11,433,897.67           43         Ohlo.         1,020         50,432,051.98         53,356,180.48         44,126,307.52           44         Cincinnati         35         10,142,923.38         10,024,942.61         8,196,427.88           45         Cieveland         31         7,469,456.35         18,292,904.	26 27	Savannah	142	924,200.00 5,179,853.70	50,000.00 1,819,248.06	87,750.00 152,377.98
34         Fort Worth.         11         1,569,300,00         50,000,00            35         Galveston.         4         481,400,00         64,500,00         1,000,00           36         Houston.         11         1,714,816,92         144,000,00         1,000,00           37         San Antonio         11         1,938,711.94         1,127,085,93         101,000,00           39         Arkansas.         264         2,533,056,28         324,066,98         14,037,50           40         Kentucky.         609         17,719,938,12         3,872,441.96         3,753,842,45           41         Louisville.         23         5,958,409.86         2,065,227.11         3,135,692.61           42         Tennessee.         427         10,584,139.25         1,634,096.81         676,486.83           Total Southern States         5,143         127,390,550.36         34,974,517.44         11,433,897.67           43         Ohio.         1,020         50,432,051.98         53,356,180.48         44,126,307.52           44         Cincinnati         35         10,142,923.38         10,024,942.61         8,196,427.88           45         Cieveland         31         7,469,456.35         18,292,904.	28 29	Alabama	274	7,997,268.81 3,499,154.03	2,433,501.43 1.684,407.69	321, 427. 91 241.318. 63
34         Fort Worth.         11         1,569,300,00         50,000,00         0           35         Galveston.         4         481,400,00         64,500,00         1,000,00           36         Houston.         11         1,714,816,92         144,000,00         1,000,00           37         San Antonio.         11         1,938,711.94         1,127,085,93         101,000,00           39         Arkansas.         264         2,533,056,28         324,066,98         14,037,50           40         Kentucky.         609         17,719,938,12         3,872,441.96         3,753,842,45           41         Louisville.         23         5,958,409.86         2,065,227.11         3,135,692.61           42         Tennessee.         427         10,584,139.25         1,634,096.81         676,488.83           Total Southern States.         5,143         127,390,550.36         34,974,517.44         11,433,897.67           43         Ohlo.         1,020         50,432,051.98         53,356,180.48         44,126,307.52           44         Cincinnati         35         10,142,923.38         10,024,942.61         8,196,427.88           45         Cieveland         31         7,469,456.35         18,292,904.	30	Louisiana	222	6,659,787.80	7,808,504.06	378,932.54 254 210 04
34         Fort Worth.         11         1,569,300,00         50,000,00            35         Galveston.         4         481,400,00         64,500,00         1,000,00           36         Houston.         11         1,714,816,92         144,000,00         1,000,00           37         San Antonio         11         1,938,711.94         1,127,085,93         101,000,00           39         Arkansas.         264         2,533,056,28         324,066,98         14,037,50           40         Kentucky.         609         17,719,938,12         3,872,441.96         3,753,842,45           41         Louisville.         23         5,958,409.86         2,065,227.11         3,135,692.61           42         Tennessee.         427         10,584,139.25         1,634,096.81         676,486.83           Total Southern States         5,143         127,390,550.36         34,974,517.44         11,433,897.67           43         Ohio.         1,020         50,432,051.98         53,356,180.48         44,126,307.52           44         Cincinnati         35         10,142,923.38         10,024,942.61         8,196,427.88           45         Cieveland         31         7,469,456.35         18,292,904.	32	Texas	1,017	29,360,095.79	4,356,934.63	480,210.42
36   Houston	34	Fort Worth	11	<b>1,569,300.00</b>	50,000.00	{
Relitude   State   S		Galveston	11	481,400.00 1,714,816.92	64,500.00 144,000.00	1,000.00
Relitude   State   S	37	San Antonio		1,938,711.94	1,127,085.93	101,000.00
42         Tennessee.         427         10,584,139.25         1,634,096.81         676,486.83           Total Southern States         5,143         127,390,550.36         34,974,517.44         11,433,897.67           43         Ohio.         1,020         50,432,051.98         53,356,180.48         44,126,307.52           44         Cincinnati         35         10,142,923.38         10,024,942.61         8,196,427.88           45         Cleveland         31         7,469,456.35         18,292,904.55         29,115,501.79           46         Columbus         24         3,022,395.62         18,277,633.82         624,014.60           47         Indiana         798         25,027,005.90         13,891,940.53         6,543,018.86           48         Indianapolis         20         5,901,484.68         3,163,875.39         2,864,528.69           49         Illinois         1,263         45,011,628.93         38,085,787.54         44,953,525.06           50         Chicago         73         17,000,114.88         26,041,719.63         37,620,422.92	39	Arkansas	264	2,533,056.28	324,066.98	14,037.50
42         Tennessee.         427         10,584,139.25         1,634,096.81         676,486.83           Total Southern States         5,143         127,390,550.36         34,974,517.44         11,433,897.67           43         Ohio.         1,020         50,432,051.98         53,356,180.48         44,126,307.52           44         Cincinnati         35         10,142,923.38         10,024,942.61         8,196,427.88           45         Cleveland         31         7,469,456.35         18,292,904.55         29,115,501.79           46         Columbus         24         3,022,395.62         18,277,633.82         624,014.60           47         Indiana         798         25,027,005.90         13,891,940.53         6,543,018.86           48         Indianapolis         20         5,901,484.68         3,163,875.39         2,864,528.69           49         Illinois         1,263         45,011,628.93         38,085,787.54         44,953,525.06           50         Chicago         73         17,000,114.88         26,041,719.63         37,620,422.92	41	Louisville	23	5,958,409.86	2,065,227.11	3,135,692.61
43         Ohio.         1,020         50,432,051.98         53,356,180.48         44,126,307.52           44         Cincinnati         35         10,142,923.38         10,024,942.61         8,196,427.88           45         Cleveland         31         7,469,466.35         18,292,904.55         29,115,501.79           46         Columbus         24         3,022,395.62         1,877,633.82         624,014.60           47         Indiana         798         25,027,005.90         13,891,940.53         6,543,018.86           48         Indianapolis         20         5,901,484.68         3,163,875.39         2,864,528.69           49         Illinois         1,263         45,401,628.29         38,085,787.54         44,935,525.06           50         Chicago         73         17,000,114.88         26,041,719.63         37,620,422.92	42				<del></del>	<u> </u>
44         Cincinnati         35         10,142,923,38         10,024,942.61         8,196,427,88           45         Cleveland         31         7,469,456.35         18,292,904.55         29,115,501.79           46         Columbus         24         3,022,395.62         1,877,633.82         624,014.60           47         Indiana         798         25,027,005.90         13,891,940.53         6,543,018.86           48         Indianapolis         20         5,901,484.68         3,163,875.39         2,864,528.69           49         Illinois         1,263         45,041,628.29         38,085,787.54         44,935,525.06           50         Chicago         73         17,000,114.88         26,041,719.63         37,620,422.92			<u> </u>			
45         Cleveland         31         7,469,466,35         18,292,904,55         29,115,501.79           46         Columbus         24         3,022,395.62         1,877,633.82         624,014.60           47         Indiana         798         25,027,005.90         13,891,940.53         6,543,018.86           48         Indianapolis         20         5,901,484.68         3,163,875.39         2,864,528.69           49         Illinois         1,263         45,401,628.29         38,085,787.54         44,935,525.06           50         Chicago         73         17,000,114.88         26,041,719.63         37,620,422.92		Cineinnati	35	10,142,923.38	10,024,942.61	8,196,427.88
47         Indiana         798         25,027,005.90         13,891,940.53         6,543,018.86           48         Indianapolis         20         5,901,484.68         3,163,875.39         2,864,528.69           49         Illinois         1,263         45,401,628.49         38,085,787.54         44,953,525.06           50         Chicago         73         17,000,114.88         26,041,719.63         37,620,422.92	45	Cleveland	31	7,469,456.35	18, 292, 904. 55	29,115,501.79
49 Illinois. 1,263 45,401,628.29 38,085,787.54 44,953,525.06 50 Chicago 73 17,000,114.88 26,041,719.63 37,620,422.92	47	Indiana	798	25 027 005 00	13,891,940.53	6,543,018,86
50         Cnicago         73         17,000,114.88         26,041,719.63         37,620,422.92           51         Michigan         572         12,133,128.47         18,307,621.06         8,300,623.65           52         Detroit         18         2,693,475.00         6,852,818.07         4,841,308.61           53         Wisconsin         598         13,714,155.08         8,192,843.35         10,114,555.20           54         Milwaukee         19         5,213,405.00         1,986,743.40         4,682,232.12           55         Minnesota         907         24,376,224.54         5,602,095.20         5,648,487.64           56         Minneapolis         21         11,686,503.54         2,149,921.05         1,356,770.90           57         St. Paul         15         3,510,982.92         1,570,777.43         3,287,338.42           58         Iowa         1,365         19,641,923.08         4,036,716.55         2,605,856.19           59         Cedar Rapids         9         511,763.19         119,768.33         630,055.00           60         Des Moines         221         1,702,720.72         640,717.31         99,545.10           61         Dubuque         8         595,900.00		Illinois	1,263	1 45,401,628,29	38,085,787.54	44 059 505 00
52         Detroit.         18         2,693,475.00         6,852,818.07         4,841,398.61           53         Wisconsin.         598         13,714,155.08         8,852,818.07         4,841,398.61           54         Milwaukee         19         5,213,405.00         1,986,743.40         4,682,323.12           55         Minnesota         907         24,376,224.54         5,602,095.20         5,648,487.64           56         Minneapolis         21         11,680,503.54         2,149,921.05         1,356,770.90           57         St. Paul         15         3,510,982.9         1,570,777.43         3,287,388.42           58         Iowa         1,365         19,641,923.08         4,036,716.55         2,605,866.19           59         Cedar Rapids         9         511,763.19         119,768.33         630,955.00           60         Des Moines         221         1,702,720.72         640,717.31         99,545.10           61         Dubuque         8         595,900.00         173,872.37         166,500.00	51	Michigan	572	17,000,114.88 12,133,128.47	26,041,719.63 18,397,621.06	37,620,422.92 8,390,623.65
54         Milwaukee         19         5,213,405.00         1,986,743.40         4,682,323.12           55         Minnesota.         907         24,376,224.54         5,602,095.20         5,648,487.64           56         Minneapolis.         21         11,686,503.54         2,149,921.05         1,356,770.90           57         St. Paul.         15         3,510,982.92         1,570,777.43         3,287,388.42           58         Iowa.         1,365         19,641,923.08         4,036,716.55         2,605,886.19           59         Cedar Rapids.         9         511,763.19         119,768.33         630,055.00           60         Des Moines.         221         1,702,720.72         640,717.31         90,545.10           61         Dubuque.         8         595,900.00         173,872.37         166,500.00	52	Detroit	.  18	2,693,475.00 13,714,155.08	6,852,818.07 8,192.843.35	4,841,308.61
56         Minneapolis         21         11,886,503.54         2,149,921.05         1,356,770.90           57         St. Paul         15         3,510,982.92         1,570,777.43         3,287,388.42           58         Iowa         1,365         19,641,923.08         4,036,716.55         2,605,866.19           59         Cedar Rapids         9         511,763.19         119,768.33         630,055.00           60         Des Moines         221         1,702,720.72         640,717.31         90,545.10           61         Dubuque         8         595,900.00         173,872.37         166,500.00	54	Milwaukee	19	5,213,405.00	1,986,743.40	4,682,323.12
57         St. Paul         15         3,510,982,92         1,570,777,43         3,287,388,42           58         Iowa         1,365         19,641,923.08         4,036,716.55         2,605,856.19           59         Cedar Rapids         9         511,763.19         119,768.33         630,055.00           60         Des Moines         21         1,702,720.72         640,717.31         90,545.10           61         Dubuque         8         595,900.00         173,872.37         166,500.00	56	Minneapolis	. 21	11,686,503.54	2,149,921.05	1,356,770.90
59         Cedar Rapids.         9         511,763.19         119,768.33         630,085.00           60         Des Moines.         21         1,702,720.72         640,717.31         90,545.10           61         Dubuque.         8         595,900.00         173,872.37         166,500.00	57 58	Towa	1.365	3,510,982.92 19,641.923.08	1,570,777.43 4,036.716.55	3,287,388.42 2,605.856.19
61   Dubuque.   8   595,900.00   173,872.37   166,500.00	59 60	Cedar Rapids	9	511,763.19	119,768.33	630,055.00
	61	Dubuque	8	595,900.00	173,872.37	166, 500. 00

## MONETARY COMMISSION FROM ALL REPORTING BANKS, ETC.-Continued.

_							
		31		8	2	4	
	Bonds, etc.—I	Domestic securiti	es-Continued.	Bonds, etc.—Fo	reign securities.		
	(d) Bonds of other public-service	(e)	(f)	(a)	(b)	Banking house.a	
	corporations, including street and interurban railway bonds.	Other bonds.	Stocks.	Government bonds.	Other securities.		
	\$24, 275, 490. 08 6, 859, 185. 20 657, 955. 68 40, 747, 207. 07 13, 982, 977. 78 20, 176, 913. 42 5, 362, 319. 21	\$4,919,096.77 1,198,614.55 813,452.83 20,506,501.07 8,838,168.52 7,441,590.88 3,586,391.27	\$6, 454, 226, 45 15, 741, 062, 02 564, 112, 21 24, 313, 139, 58 11, 637, 974, 78 17, 305, 902, 35 9, 748, 509, 12	\$257, 333, 42 122, 593, 48 87, 312, 46 702, 033, 80 168, 450, 82 76, 183, 09 184, 269, 46	\$199, 701. 78 33, 400. 00 50, 600. 00 473, 515. 95 24, 021. 87 191, 810. 95 201, 333. 26	\$1,820,599.97 914,556.83 811,937.35 21,529,970.69 12,677,275.85 2,593,398.80 5,637,869.95	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
	98, 079, 070. 66	38, 465, 647. 37	74, 126, 951. 73	1,429,725.71	1, 150, 361. 94	33, 308, 332. 99	
	80,616,600.06 51,045,156.17 2,442,183.49 4,523,731.23 21,166,182.48 94,884,452.28	93, 480, 307. 97 65, 563, 255. 48 1, 727, 699. 80 4, 974, 239. 97 10, 934, 779. 70 87, 479, 414. 95	49,607,796.14 38,194,408.24 394,590.45 5,248,687.98 21,155,374.26 58,520,199.18	9,088,673.72 6,705,123.10 68,081.48 93,900.10 870,773.98 3,365,150.44	7,790,165.62 5,888,459.12 23,750.00 66,741.25 625,991.72 2,035,759.45	80, 791, 183. 91 59, 069, 907. 96 1, 565, 390. 99 5, 857, 215. 82 13, 030, 802. 05 74, 139, 797. 23	8 9 10 11 12 13
	36, 979, 105. 53 19, 068, 257. 93 5, 088, 547. 16 16, 534, 627. 77 13, 086, 762. 10 1, 450, 764. 63 1, 358, 914. 63	13, 055, 582. 71 45, 795, 750. 43 429, 448. 37 13, 116, 384. 37 10, 475, 899. 06 575, 092. 14 561, 302. 14	15, 561, 375. 63 32, 879, 365. 34 1, 246, 433. 47 4, 077, 426. 32 3, 374, 376. 36 1, 930, 094. 27 1, 907, 128. 27	492, 377. 75 298, 852. 43 78, 820. 70 76, 248. 88 48, 366. 21 136, 530. 76 136, 530. 76	194,569.99 218,553.87 269,122.26 212,399.15 201,699.15	23, 113, 614, 21 23, 254, 755, 96 841, 817, 67 9, 909, 319, 84 8, 185, 637, 30 5, 866, 998, 68 5, 843, 998, 68	14 15 16 17 18 19 20
	219,741,174.38	206, 015, 427. 50	136, 537, 323. 64	13,616,198.48	10,933,438.20	184, 579, 919. 38	
	550, 686, 69 1, 329, 706, 87 68, 768, 66 283, 362, 50 117, 003, 88 43, 880, 00	2,348,740.55 2,526,294.25 442,761.90 1,226,547.46 1,367,130.91 730,834.50	1,930,857.59 1,737,482.23 601,393.45 864,668.32 1,288,030.77 76,517.09	118, 957. 50 500, 000. 00 15, 000. 00 33, 500. 00	19,114.43 1,195,442.73 1,856.15 2,500.00 9,931.42	4, 194, 740. 25 4, 444, 210. 67 2, 099, 704. 14 1, 508, 654. 71 3, 840, 813. 36 584, 398. 43	21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30
	36,989.89 237,580.70 160,057.80 2,323,147.58 2,231,456.86 270,940.21	463, 193. 02 1,187,986. 10 787,817. 30 1,966,615. 55 1,663,983. 34 552,278. 06 30,500. 00	375, 630. 92 594, 697. 59 375, 068. 70 2, 938, 488. 40 2, 748, 176. 07 800, 715. 25 234, 820. 50	50, 627. 50 43, 569. 67 49, 234. 63 43, 072. 50	24,268.95 80,837.38 25,179.29 14,567.76 7,312.12	1,282,163.45 2,827,162.02 2,307,732.96 4,988,970.78	27 28 29 30 31 32
	20,000.00 2,500.00 124,000.00	3,000.00 15,935.00 47,900.00	1,695.34 19,748.00 13,479.80 39,060.00 750.00			9, 151, 979, 42 457, 996, 58 570, 923, 00 299, 924, 20 1, 019, 448, 41 397, 000, 00 184, 951, 46	31 32 33 34 35 36 37 38 39
	15,741.41 4,347,198.26 3,412,483.78 472,267.78 10,213,452.23	458, 433, 47 2, 252, 429, 24 1, 414, 742, 08 3, 559, 170, 95	145, 793. 30 1, 402, 121. 01 927, 844. 02 658, 586. 10 13, 713, 533, 63	45.00 244,687.11 204,533.11 18,500.00 1,074,121.41	15, 366. 38 52, 316. 18 21, 908. 78 1, 470, 601. 57	1,219,408.73 5,417,085.60 1,702,038.63 3,775,616.96	39 40 41 42
i		17,677,912.55	11 000 040 40	1 426 548 85	572,937.65	21.050.046.30	43
	19,577,192.87 6,171,553.17 7,829,267.64 848,375.15 7,485,411.84 2,693,030.25 30,244,808.65 21,954,753.34 6,153,343.72	7,554,456.46 805,819.39 4,879,084.80 1,788,942.66 23,848,945.00 14,286,873.52	2,770,650.16 4,963,672.02 334,340.76 1,654,821.15 921,280.21 10,469,086.27 8,496,357.10 1,739,876.98	222, 838, 43 917, 618, 39 116, 590, 00 612, 849, 22 368, 848, 11 3, 194, 855, 31 2, 019, 936, 06 389, 693, 04	313, 352. 94 54, 571. 05 308, 558. 34 151, 428. 28 1, 208, 120. 46 918, 060. 67 130. 301. 95	4,153,819,61 6,194,372,64 2,407,357,29 6,649,995,28 1,690,211,34 18,625,136,26 9,511,621,97 6,798,942,56	44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51
	1,974,314.39 8,199,710.69 2,561,231.99 1,530,657.08 858,229.59 274,810.00 2,264,085.67 174,375.00 34,165.00 127,431.50	7,937,167,20 8,955,950,77 4,525,667,96 1,083,411,34 150,798,75 107,185,59 3,992,821,63 332,140,25 905,043,83	635, 415, 89 173, 374, 40 378, 135, 63 108, 911, 00 9, 801, 00 1, 438, 752, 82 12, 000, 00 309, 378, 44	239, 030, 00 359, 569, 40 138, 845, 50 96, 908, 10 34, 457, 70 9, 990, 40 221, 908, 30 56, 050, 00	69, 128, 50 165, 561, 30 68, 859, 19 60, 656, 36 23, 383, 06 48, 132, 57	1, 464, 612, 32 4, 799, 873, 68 945, 248, 78 7, 461, 191, 22 1, 358, 271, 98 658, 667, 61 9, 018, 193, 33 446, 555, 13 269, 771, 45 147, 190, 80	50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 59 60 61

a Includes furniture and fixtures of national banks.

No. 80.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National RESOURCES—Continued.

-			Bonds, e	<b>3</b> 1 etc.—Domestic se	curities.
	State and reserve cities.	Num-	(a)	(b)	(c)
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	ber of banks.	United States bonds.	State, county, and municipal bonds.	Railroad bonds.
2 3 4 5	Missouri Kansas City St. Joseph St. Louis	1,186 23 16 39	\$29,790,548.64 3,800,947.08 1,102,389.07 18,836,275.99	\$16,590,262.87 2,778,460.51 107,957.54 11,139,642.67	\$12,124,078.56 1,280,706.69
	Total Middle Western States	7,709	220, 516, 665. 98	158, 153, 447. 58	134,506,422.6
66 67 68 69 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 88	North Dakota South Dakota Nebraska Lincoln Omaha Kansas Kansas City Topeka Wichita Montana Wyoming Cologado	567 538 859 8 8 991 13 11 11 115 77 259	3,253,936,94 3,105,580,87 11,511,437.71 632,624,50 3,003,881.50 11,831,288,99 902,500.00 488,958,50 577,310.00 3,048,532,80 1,777,637.02 8,868,714.97 3,780,110.00 2,071,332.14	877,674.27 1,628,613.28 1,718,437.10 214,946.28 730,081.43 4,436,064.93 540,313.97 843,817.14 203,633.149.89 2,060,827.47 203,633.70 4,050,706.59 882,321.53 1,138,395.92 123,056.91 3,773,937.3 213,1193.38	112, 601. 6: 89, 902. 5: 1,058,390. 6: 966,573. 7: 865,203. 4: 27,922. 9: 42,600. 0: 309,242. 5: 52,375. 0: 208,826. 9: 6.425,618. 0:
9 80 81 82 83	Denver Pueblo. New Mexico. Oklahoma Muskogee Oklahoma City.	18 7 71 854 9 13	563,000.00 980,725.00	492,739.28	4,510,572.0 606,655.3 115,672.0 15,800.0
	Total Western States	4,331	54,267,955.43	18,872,951.62	8,944,390.4
34 35 36 37 38 39 90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97	Washington Seattle Spokane Tacoma Oregon Portland California Los Angeles San Francisco Udaho Utah Salt Lake City Nevada Arizona Alaskaa	301 29 14 8 199 20 632 37 48 167 82 13 39 48	9,174,787,71 3,190,340,39 2,323,500.00 1,053,840.00 6,073,127,19 3,431,848.75 53,120,280.68 6,802,112.34 34,499,344.52 1,884,695,34 2,591,135.96 1,711,468.75 1,696,778.87 1,696,778.87 1,276,361.87	6, 493, 941. 88 2,186, 431. 41 670, 484. 96 806, 604. 30 2, 488, 393. 18 682, 032. 44 23, 067, 766. 95 3, 337, 914. 45 7, 325, 629. 14 583, 044. 52 981, 664. 88 762, 613. 77 766, 041. 57 627, 302. 31 75, 680. 59	2,703,803.4 1,390,161.9 451,376.0 445,679.2 3,611,653.8 2,655,135.0 23,940,221.5 875,681.2 13,903,789.6 105,035.0 1,594,134.1 1,266,652.4 50,000.0 44,483.5 1,758.7
	Total Pacific States	1,481	75,934,082.58	34,673,835.88	32,051,090.3
į	Total United States	22,459	791,989,901.01	1,090,865,061.69	1,558,873,134.7
99 00 01	Hawaiia Porto Rico. Philippines	14 9 9	327,710.28 470,100.00	288,561.00 387,832.50	17,170.0 1,116,056.1
	Total island possessions	32	797,810.28	676,393.50	1,133,226.1
	Total United States and island pos- sessions (including reserve cities).	22,491	792,787,711.29	1,091,541,455.19	1,560,006,360.8
	Total reserve cities	1,285	309,347,843.36	586,342,250.07	875,452,574.4

a Statement from national banks for February 5, 1909.

## MONETARY COMMISSION FROM ALL REPORTING BANKS, ETC.—Continued.

	81		3	2	4	Γ
Bonds, etc.—I	Domestic securiti	es-Continued.	Bonds, etc.—Fo	reign securities.		
(d) Bonds of other	(e)	(f)	(a)	(b)	Banking	
public service corporations, including street and interurban railway bonds.	Other bonds.	Stocks.	Government bonds.	Other securities.	house.	
\$13, 237, 572. 77 1, 564, 423. 83	\$12,581,408.53 2,310,416.23	\$7,599,239.61 1,797,067.08	\$729,829.06	<b>\$</b> 157,974.43	\$11,662,987.22 1,620,738.01	60 63
24,000.00 9,919,711.75	170,072.00 8,322,760.30	135, 471. 67 5, 125, 282. 68	9,288.29 306,549.09	$2,637.59 \ 12,285.00$	224,018.53 5,581,773.94	64 65
88, 692, 783. 29	86, 323, 901. 93	35, 312, 170. 78	7,032,161.28	2,652,243.06	86,066,365.85	
44,080.66 174,069.78 449,320.26 24,950.00	44, 062. 45 278, 635. 62 413, 263. 04 11, 323. 34	84, 665, 96 105, 489, 88 333, 697, 29	77,593.20	13, 469. 84 46, 671. 75 89, 171. 25	2, 561, 138. 54 2, 734, 108. 10 4, 336, 418. 62	66 67 68
254, 339, 00 646, 581, 54 144, 595, 00	240, 817. 54 921, 464. 59 128, 030. 67 56, 700. 00 6, 300. 00	292, 650. 17 351, 809. 76 118, 560. 00 98, 325. 00 20, 365. 00 941, 035. 23 31, 310. 19 2, 451, 052. 61	21,963.50 68,614.67	50,000.00 13,370.52	2,734,108.10 4,336,418.62 87,922.71 744,000.00 3,817,531.60 143,582.20 61,733.33 150,965.00 1,187,626.16 346,235.07 1,572,255.44	70 71 72
24, 400. 00 254, 500. 00 10, 300. 00	56, 700. 00 6, 300. 00 143, 437. 79 100, 534. 17	98, 325, 00 20, 365, 00 941, 035, 23 31, 310, 19	18,000.00 4,906.50	3, 150, 00 31, 254, 44 140, 00	61,733.33 150,965.00 1,187,626.16	69 70 71 72 73 74 76 77 78 79 80
6, 431, 175, 05 4, 278, 162, 07 673, 147, 20	3, 734, 533. 30 2, 844, 818. 40 220, 538, 60	1, 447, 983. 07 312, 066, 56	75, 277. 18 8, 669. 00 61, 006. 68	164, 625. 69 107, 183. 34 16, 173. 75	47, 453. 50	73 78 79
47, 590. 00 91, 125. 79 4, 000. 00 10, 000. 00	69, 349. 52 493, 750. 23 1, 000. 00	118, 355. 95 247, 592. 72 64, 839. 44	12,712.00 51,000.00	6, 617. 23 70, 633. 82	582, 578. 91 3, 215, 288. 25 59, 500. 00 56, 473. 85	80 81 82 83
8,148,743.08	6, 199, 030. 71	4,665,009.59	290, 103. 55	435, 954. 54	20, 353, 180. 69	] "
903, 860. 95 491, 719. 75 146, 206. 60 29, 500. 00 1, 870, 639. 81 1, 438, 949. 01 38, 093, 368. 37 3, 650, 243. 54 22, 743, 686. 15	1,964,287.70 1,591,404.98 79,225.22 123,570.99 963,380.81 686,098.13 16,410,521.74 5,044,051.50 4,763,193.30	1, 049, 147. 17 511, 019. 21 235, 562. 42 123, 080. 08 5, 183, 410. 72 4, 925, 281. 57 6, 254, 870. 36 246, 492. 65 4, 087, 837. 06	28, 848, 18 4, 847, 20 14, 621, 18 9, 379, 80 11, 024, 30 1, 044, 002, 53 52, 439, 55 934, 542, 55	295, 208, 44 64, 816, 21 10, 456, 83 110, 000, 00 4, 124, 12 2, 037, 626, 25 2, 022, 345, 28	5, 682, 258. 91 2, 041, 074. 09 989, 994. 31 707, 800. 00 1, 993, 314. 47 559, 247. 64 25, 928, 291. 56 2, 162, 257. 33 12, 845, 403. 25	84 84 86 87 88 89 90
189, 339. 82 212, 342. 00 129, 825. 00 58, 340. 00 302, 777. 73	373, 224. 83 1, 187, 849. 48 949, 120. 00 159, 091. 50 148, 716. 13 1, 520. 92	949, 340, 56 977, 796, 63 814, 869, 99 373, 073, 98 307, 118, 17 357, 174, 00	101, 152, 94 77, 583, 52 10, 172, 28	12, 266, 05 35, 114, 00 3, 859, 76 6, 740, 14	1, 343, 292, 55 799, 968, 46 344, 816, 75 450, 830, 14 579, 806, 98 75, 396, 00	9: 9: 9: 9: 9: 9: 9:
41,630,668.68	21, 208, 593. 11	15, 451, 931. 59	1, 195, 200. 23	2,394,938.76	<b>36,</b> 853, 159. 07	
466, 505, 892. 32	377, 351, 999. 38	279,806,920.96	24, 637, 510. 66	19,037,538.07	408, 219, 201. 03	
20, 794. 76	1,814,535.58 149,000.00 331,154.32	254, 381, 15 140, 995, 36 24, 574, 80		31, 391. 60	107, 205. 98 131, 920. 83 91, 867. 32	9 10 10
20, 794. 76	2, 294, 689. 90	419, 951. 31		31, 391. 60	330, 994. 13	
466, 526, 687. 08	379, 646, 689. 28	280, 226, 872. 27	24, 637, 510. 66	19,068,929.67	408, 550, 195, 16	
239, 374, 805. 42	222, 399, 356. 94	152, 978, 196. 41	13, 902, 383. 21	10, 615, 626, 94	205, 913, 760. 15	

No. 80. — Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National RESOURCES—Continued.

			5	6	7
ĺ					
	States and reserve cities.				
- 1	6731	Num-	Furniture and	Other real	Mortgages
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with	ber of banks.	fixtures.	estate owned.	owned.
	the States.]	пашка.			
_					
1	Maine New Hampshire	170	\$259, 803. 90	\$1,973,957.42	\$3,464,571.11
3	New Hampsnire	121 100	47,026.88 46,061.16	1,111,415.02	8,876,062.75
4	Vermont	432	671 309 73	5 288 124 51	18,670,328.88 333 858 867 48
5	Boston	54	671, 309. 73 61, 912. 46 23, 673. 46	1, 857, 356, 50	97, 206, 469, 26
6	Rhode Island	54	23, 673. 46	807, 508. 42	9, 168, 150. 54
7	Connecticut	203	177, 004. 67	237, 762. 97 5, 288, 124. 51 1, 857, 356. 50 807, 508. 42 1, 284, 614. 33	333, 858, 867. 48 97, 206, 469. 26 9, 168, 150. 54 5, 591, 891. 84
	Total New England States	1,080	1,224,879.80	10, 703, 382. 67	379, 629, 872. 60
8	New York	885	2, 126, 173, 24	14, 729, 656, 07	723, 198, 154, 34
8		100	2, 126, 173. 24 1, 350, 627. 22	14,729,656.07 9,775,246.70 87,050.58	723, 198, 154, 34 409, 191, 981, 54 34, 430, 206, 16
10	Albany	14	45,000.00	87,050.58	34, 430, 206. 16
11	Brooklyn	45	278, 539. 60	1,886,893.07	110, 886, 191, 33
12 13	Pannsylvania	318 1,233	9 758 770 11	2,231,148.20 17 700 195 85	99,029,988.64
14	New York City Albany Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania Philadelphia Pittsburg Pelawere	1, 233	617, 170. 73 3, 758, 770. 11 1, 179, 374. 73 1, 015, 525. 00	2, 231, 148. 20 17, 790, 185. 65 7, 598, 087. 90 5, 865, 165. 83 269, 272. 94	110, 886, 191. 33 59, 029, 988. 64 88, 600, 724. 36 36, 554, 421. 09 26, 484, 404. 07
15	Pittsburg	92	1, 015, 525. 00	5, 865, 165. 83	26, 484, 404. 07
16	DOIGH SECTION TO THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPERTY	10		269, 272. 94	3, 944, 404. 41
17	Maryland	208	128, 690. 30 41, 070. 12 460, 466. 66		5, 359, 188. 71
18 i 19	Baltimore	46	41,070.12	631 008 77	3, 097, 926. 65
20	District of Columbia	28 27	460, 466, 66	668, 112, 06 631, 998, 77 631, 998, 77	
	Total Eastern States.	2,715	7, 543, 571. 87	36, 523, 757. 08	880, 132, 460. 46
		<del></del>			
21 22	Virginia	353	547, 253. 87 479, 444. 75 423, 059. 53	909, 803. 61 740, 924. 85 298, 122. 63	74, 138, 13
23	West Virginia. North Carolina.	262 376	479, 444. 75	298 122 63	17, 192. 28 30 371 98
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32	South Carolina	272	1 900 505 65	387, 631, 69	17, 192, 28 30, 371, 98 233, 252, 04 2, 010, 00
25	Georgia. Savannah	573	948, 485. 50 35, 360. 08 307, 074. 28 456, 491. 73 616, 347. 30	1 050 114 70	2,010.00
26	Savannah	13	35, 360, 08	327, 831. 36 416, 529. 33 747, 309. 37 803, 771. 65	t
27	Florida Alabama	142 274	456 491 73	747 309 37	190, 518, 05
29	Mississippi	352	616, 347, 30	803, 771, 65	190, 518. 05 64, 359. 11 27, 232. 90
30	Louisiaña New Orleans.	222		1, 654, 531. 65	1 450, 963, 75
31	New Orleans	21	292, 581. 71 1, 004, 236. 16 46, 611. 96	1,654,531.65 1,221,207.54 1,751,061.29 64,252.80	314, 809. 26 94, 562. 20
32 33	Texas Dallas	1,017	1,004,230.10	1,751,061.29	5,000.00
34	Fort Worth	ii	1 90 420 97	41.148.61	2,000.00
35	Fort Worth Galveston	4	312. 50	6, 470. 43	
36	Houston	11	312. 50 47, 765. 05 13, 839. 84	17, 395. 00	
37 38	San Antonio	11 5	13,839.84	6, 470. 43 17, 395. 00 81, 070. 16 39, 213. 89	12, 500. 00
39	Arkansas	264	487, 888. 01	1,300,009.12	415, 409. 00
40	Kentucky	609	891, 532. 07	1, 055, 737, 45	4, 655, 717. 07
41 42	Louisville Tennessee	23 427	891, 532. 07 120, 288. 50 451, 638. 99	461, 659. 90 1, 409. 528. 66	4, 655, 717. 07 2, 796, 600. 31 298, 890. 65
-111	Total Southern States		7, 692, 644. 69	12, 585, 736. 08	6, 554, 617. 16
		i			<del></del>
43 44	Ohio	1,020	3, 520, 772. 63	4,714,105.68 458,790.92 1,551,708.91 186,690.07	9,041,475.85
45	Cleveland	31	232, 468, 07	1, 551, 708, 91	2, 584, 110. 19 1, 994, 120. 49
46	Columbus	94	1,707,535.93 232,468.07 120,653.27 1,064,149.84	186, 690. 07	
47	Indiana	798	1,064,149.84	898, 914, 59	2,113,775.04 72,603.15
48 49	Indiana Indianapolis Illinois Chicago	1, 263	3 316 528 58	115, 795. 94	15 601 774 29
50	Chicago	73	1,818,526,16	1,061.739.64	12, 495, 475, 59
51	Michigan Detroit	572	66, 586, 56 3, 316, 528, 58 1, 818, 526, 16 1, 213, 222, 39 133, 847, 87	3,934,333.15 1,061,739.64 2,501,763.19 790,139.42	38, 330, 764. 58
52	Detroit	18	133,847.87	790, 139. 42	15, 601, 774, 32 12, 495, 475, 59 38, 330, 764, 58 18, 027, 800, 85 5, 216, 251, 76
53 54 55	Wisconsin	598 19		633, 178. 91 210, 659. 44	5, 216, 251. 76 814, 992. 68
55 55	Minnesota	907	106, 889. 06 1, 113, 974. 67 43, 631. 10	2 380 946 04	7, 436, 696, 76
56	Minneapolis	21	43, 631. 10	258, 423. 86	7, 436, 696. 76 5, 129, 814. 18
57 58	Milwaukee Minnesota Minneapolis St. Paul	15	25, 895. 88 1, 561, 606. 77	258, 423. 86 180, 242. 10 3, 820, 436. 95	1, 630, 636. 00 18, 953, 231. 47
58	10wa	1,365	1, 561, 606. 77	3,820,436.95	18, 953, 231. 47
59 60	Cedar Rapids	9 21	23, 450. 00 40, 551. 38	104, 027. 65	1,570.26
61	Des Moines Dubuque	8	18, 799. 20	135, 389. 26 19, 208. 92	2, 197, 982. 69 2, 291, 404. 62
01	~ uvaquo		20, 100, 20	20, 200.02	-, -01, 101, 04

# MONETARY COMMISSION FROM ALL REPORTING BANKS, ETC.—Continued.

8	9	10	11	1	2	_
	Due from state and private			Actual cas	h on hand.	
Due from	banks and	Checks and	Exchanges for	(a)	(b)	
national banks.	bankers, trust companies,	other cash items.	clearing house.		Gold certifi-	
	and savings banks.			Gold coin.	cates.	
\$9 137 567 05	\$983, 652, 17	\$363, 377, 84	<b>\$</b> 161, 260, 26	\$1, 285, 221, 44	\$563, 310. 00	1
\$9, 137, 567. 05 5, 992, 423. 90 4, 993, 504. 32 131, 537, 594. 01 92, 927, 378. 93	\$983, 652. 17 448, 862. 98 811, 047. 95 14, 824, 331. 79 11, 379, 277. 09	\$363, 377. 84 301, 436. 68 185, 272. 51 1, 933, 485. 61	\$161, 260. 26 2, 734. 00 10, 332. 09	\$1, 285, 221. 44 484, 695. 67 496, 098. 54 4, 204, 194. 87	225, 400. 00 134, 770. 00 27, 155, 000. 00	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
131, 537, 594. 01	14, 824, 331. 79	1,933,485.61	24, 650, 627, 00	4, 204, 194. 87	27, 155, 000. 00	4
92, 927, 378. 93 14, 915, 502. 31	11, 379, 277. 09 5, 235, 694. 09	1,067,678.46 122,620.00	24, 187, 576. 45 458, 920. 39	1,297,262.00 1,151,304.68	25, 184, 860. 00 1, 232, 640, 00	5 6
21, 084, 422. 61	2, 235, 720. 19	511, 820. 68	507, 870. 45	2,349,089.02	1, 232, 640. 00 1, 120, 680. 00	7
187, 661, 014. 20	24, 539, 309. 17	3, 418, 013. 32	25, 791, 744. 19	9, 970, 604. 22	30, 431, 800.00	
322, 507, 428. 24 219, 114, 865. 59	177, 894, 096, 02 122, 223, 001, 62	18,291,444.15 16,116,244.66	271, 837, 371. 08 267, 493, 681. 80	16,368,793.51 7,822,622.50	356, 484, 150. 00 340, 650, 180. 00	8 9 10
1 17 496 364 19	5,706,195.51	1 87, 906, 93 1	153, 596. 33 2 817 385 64	583,389.75	1,752,990.00	10 11
53, 462, 869. 24	18, 722, 389. 68	571, 655. 46 1, 338, 897. 56 4, 509, 930. 40	153, 596. 33 2,817, 385. 64 1,483, 880. 69 19,252, 563. 40	2, 479, 026. 93	1,752,990.00 6,118,380.00 3,503,820.00 43,894,080.00	12 13
17, 430, 304, 12 16, 232, 018, 55 53, 462, 869, 24 231, 877, 493, 47 107, 415, 327, 94	5,706, 195, 51 15,780, 240, 01 18,722, 389, 68 36,905, 557, 54 15,188, 936, 61	4,509,930.40 2,206,458.94	19, 252, 563, 40 14, 299, 890, 31	7, 822, 622. 50 583, 389. 75 1, 073, 017. 00 2, 479, 026. 93 19, 838, 180. 90 4, 532, 810. 00	43,894,080.00 25,895,830.00	13 14
20, 201, 201. 12	14,902,018.02	420, 198, 99	14, 299, 890. 31 4, 223, 707. 73		25, 895, 830. 00 11, 025, 790. 00	15
2, 484, 402. 46 25, 085, 843. 78	700, 476. 24 6, 819, 817. 20	56, 276. 31 1, 049, 691. 03	74, 894, 14 2, 636, 677, 86	149, 390. 50 835, 542. 77	96, 400. 00 4, 158, 170. 00	16 17
25, 085, 843. 78 20, 200, 750. 79 10, 450, 880. 44	6, 266, 216. 17	895, 060. 61 314, 789. 08	2, 629, 404. 38 577, 753. 94	835, 542, 77 293, 705, 50 122, 425, 00	3,685,720.00	18
10, 130, 872. 10	6, 819, 817. 20 6, 266, 216. 17 8, 115, 031. 64 8, 115, 031. 64	311, 488. 31	568, 020. 11	106, 942. 50	4, 158, 170. 00 3, 685, 720. 00 2, 649, 540. 00 2, 569, 340. 00	19 20
645, 868, 917. 63	249, 157, 368. 32	25, 561, 028. 53	295, 863, 141. 11	39, 793, 359. 61	410, 786, 160. 00	
17, 970, 618. 37 12, 621, 766. 24 9, 868, 952. 85	3,631,609.31 2,016,978.12 3,329,827.53	571, 693. 32 381, 663. 63 654, 931. 17	872, 178. 34 153, 640. 44	1,531,555.62 1,463,844.10	1,092,790.00 827,740.00 308,590.00	21
9,868,952.85	3,329,827.53	654,931.17	113, 694, 32	1 020 001 00	308, 590. 00	23
12 892 414 17	3,329,827,53 1,510,373.86 6,592,313.82 890,462.40 2,036,111.79 4,344,937.39	377, 132, 51 556, 178, 55	275, 653. 43 883, 996. 37	273, 298. 50 814, 805. 70 129, 123. 50 418, 205. 20 1, 153, 111. 50		21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34
2, 192, 596, 55 8, 889, 328, 74 9, 279, 953, 00	890, 462, 40	27, 214. 08 188, 778. 16 273, 171. 38	179, 016. 09 195, 756. 97 416, 477. 32	129, 123, 50	588, 970. 00 99, 030. 00 311, 050. 00 878, 430. 00	26
9, 279, 953. 00	4,344,937.39	273, 171. 38	416, 477. 32	1,153,111.50	878, 430. 00	28
	0,044,020.91	370, 349. 65	103, 261. 49 2, 666, 867. 75	438, 053, 70	3, 023, 590, 00	29 30
7,101,013.18 17,137,285.38 10,159,124.55 67,993,351.47 6,593,377.01 5,086,956.28	5,988,789.06 8,761,764.98 867,130.94 650,604.25	138,239. 17 1,579,317. 78 285,291. 86	2,666,867.75 2,620,981.49	98, 573. 50 4, 908, 197. 25 612, 620. 00	2, 570, 470. 00 5, 088, 900. 00 535, 850. 00	31
6, 593, 377. 01	867, 130. 94	285, 291. 86	1,285,001.95 130,042.66	612, 620. 00	535, 850. 00	33
5,086,956.28 1,038,719.26		95, 218. 25 9, 713. 16	368, 956. 86 45, 265, 75	303,260.00 80,832.50	175 (00) (0)	34 35
8, 309, 832. 68	1, 690, 495. 74	1 64, 462, 14	184, 277. 45	639, 440. 00	1,094,420.00	36 37
1, 038, 719. 26 8, 309, 832. 68 3, 571, 283. 96 1, 094, 092. 42	1,690,495.74 577,493.21 155,099.06	41,354.57 26,344.64	45, 265, 75 184, 277, 45 66, 126, 36 54, 078, 15	639, 440. 00 416, 605. 50 102, 907. 50	181, 770. 00 1,094, 420. 00 585, 240. 00 176, 180. 00	38 39
7,629,599.97 26,720,369.50	1 2.461.482.88	279, 827. 12 508, 164. 97	343.962.67	[ 467. 043. (8)		39 40
9,389,488.61 21,962,243.61	4,033,695.10 2,029,618.47 3,378,732.35	148, 972, 00 718, 413, 68	628, 129, 84 498, 358, 94 545, 216, 11	3,112,651.75 1,565,572.25 1,349,504.00	2, 113, 380. 00 1, 264, 870. 00 1, 383, 110. 00	41 42
227, 058, 316. 73	56, 432, 159. 81	6,747,420.64	8, 483, 837. 00	17, 231, 637. 20	16,735,310.00	
97, 174, 430. 89	20, 090, 794. 55	1,847,170.18	3, 595, 302. 69	10, 715, 666. 27 1, 009, 560. 50 2, 682, 829. 00 893, 333. 00	11,244,080.00	43
18, 086, 682, 36 27, 144, 520, 92	20, 090, 794, 55 2, 043, 511, 73 10, 910, 766, 85	1,847,170,18 260,246,95 193,684,08	1, 135, 922. 22 1, 338, 622. 00	1,009,560.50 2,682,829.00	11, 244, 080. 00 3, 057, 740. 00 3, 586, 110. 00	44 45
5, 340, 518, 82 44, 059, 797, 58	410, 548. 99 9, 731, 044. 48	82,732,60		893, 333, 00	956, 490, 00	46 47
8, 878, 899. 53	2,779,114.97	1,100,182.48 71,365.05	1,040,585.80	5, 536, 817. 78 1, 267, 442. 50	4, 374, 130. 00 1, 792, 030. 00	48
8,878,899.53 148,437,848.52 98,234,042.93 42,546,367.31	2,779,114.97 50,258,456.66 37,468,631.83 14,487,265.93	4,590,850.68 3,217,964.64 634,636.48	1,290,298.88 1,040,585.80 17,548,367.47 16,861,679.79 1,783,073.96	1,267,442.50 17,489,644.30 11,326,166.00 8,580,696.65	1,792,030.00 46,635,580.00 42,495,820.00 2,828,930.00	49 50
42, 546, 367. 31	14, 487, 265. 93	634, 636. 48	1,783,073.96	8,580,696.65	2,828,930.00	50 51 52 53 54
17, 310, 438. 46 33, 772, 450. 56	4, 883, 932. 78 8, 088, 951. 98	117, 625. 11 677, 602. 25	1,086,312.99 988,738.10	3,308,848.50 6,327,734.50	993, 110. 00 2, 614, 320. 00	53
9, 144, 869. 13 46, 216, 351. 06 14, 817, 789. 44 7, 346, 888. 58	8,088,951.98 3,702,216.90 5,206,112.05	143, 932, 79 713, 028, 12	988, 738, 10 839, 383, 86 2, 482, 389, 18	2,708,137.00 9,073,751.92 3,339,757.50 1,950,845.89	752, 760. 00 4, 337, 660. 00 1, 925. 200. 00	54 55
14,817,789.44	5, 206, 112. 05 1, 348, 123. 48 1, 150, 527. 51	85, 402. 15 177, 113. 84	2, 482, 389. 18 1,716, 609. 28	3,339,757.50	1,925.200.00	55 56 57 58 59
	11,943,801.09	1.807.037.06	654, 473. 87 888, 601. 31	1,950,845.89 5,570,518.82	883, 480. 00 3, 182, 950. 00	57
2,391,956.89 4,845,249.22 1,214,339.84	1 259, 500, 20	124, 268, 32	97, 535. 01 292, 590. 71	178, 700. 00 489, 815. 00	295, 079, 00 298, 510, 00	59 60
1,214,339.84	667, 592, 73 361, 535, 71	22,798.62	52, 574. 39	234, 371. 30	64, 870. 00	61

No. 80.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Resources—continued.

			5	6	7
	States and reserve cities. [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks.	Furniture and fixtures.	Other real estate owned.	Mortgages owned.
62 63 64 65	Missouri Kansas City St. Joseph St. Louis	1, 186 23 16 39	\$1, 906, 462. 02 33, 943. 14 19, 001. 11 585, 146. 15	\$1,807,164.21 96,010.81 26,207.68 1,073,090.35	\$4,769,399.17 2,540,040.27 1,811.00 1,073,607.50
	Total Middle Western States	7,709	14, 633, 367. 61	20, 690, 842. 72	101, 463, 368. 95
66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79	North Dakota. South Dakota. Nebraska Lincoln Omaha. Kansas Kansas City Topeka. Wichita. Montana Wyoming. Colorado. Denver. Pueblo. New Mexico.	567 538 859 8 8 991 13 11 115 777 259 18 77	688, 879, 93 663, 083, 53 662, 080, 26 4, 423, 57 28, 889, 57 900, 276, 30 22, 357, 86 23, 658, 37 19, 371, 90 171, 152, 67 61, 909, 33 327, 174, 56 100, 639, 28 6, 887, 05 53, 435, 71	894, 910. 05 691, 232. 74 503, 942. 05 26, 035. 38 611, 399. 63 73, 457. 17 28, 297. 24 574, 902. 43 47, 504. 94 871, 680. 60 299, 116. 90 80, 580. 83 96, 073. 96	108, 710, 88 331, 864, 93 860, 855, 14 439, 034, 47 1,756, 942, 80 66, 627, 66 596, 939, 35 3, 093, 17 5,786, 23 105, 084, 00
81 82 83	Oklahoma. Muskogee Oklahoma City.	854 9 13	867,787.63 15,228.41 48,151.90	587,775.21 21,770.37 13,960.91	274, 206. 85 39, 391. 66
	Total Western States	4,331	4,385,780.42	4, 879, 421. 66	3, 461, 612. 63
84 85 86 87 88 89 90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97	Washington. Seattle. Spokane. Tacoma. Oregon. Portiand California. Los Angeles. San Francisco. Idaho. Utah. Salt Lake City Nevada. Arizona. Alaska a.	301 29 14 8 199 20 632 37 48 167 82 13 39 48	895, 982, 64 361, 359, 90 88, 349, 64 26, 359, 95 414, 992, 83 100, 713, 06 2, 318, 089, 74 668, 222, 20 533, 040, 08 328, 928, 21 207, 832, 19 112, 718, 90 218, 483, 80 140, 144, 31 13, 675, 84	1,566,072.32 510,165.34 321,900.15 70,584.47 533,663.89 146,148.83 5,305,514.91 261,384.08 1,516,612.38 745,092.49 428,612.35 298,624.17 268,475.0 269,750.6 129,412.57	864, 455. 02 566, 319. 28 216, 992. 89 4, 300. 00 24, 709. 18 4, 890, 349. 04 172, 548. 60 1, 729, 805. 76 214, 817. 70 1, 349, 267. 28
	Total Pacific States	1,481	4,538,129.56	9, 236, 484. 95	7,343,598.22
	Total United States	22,459	40,018,373.95	94, 619, 625. 16	1,378,585,530.02
99 100 101	Hawaii a. Porto Rico. Philippines.	14 9 9	34, 673, 52 34, 090, 76 21, 123, 52	154,545.23 270,082.98 332,831.61	116, 035. 07
	Total island possessions	32	89, 887. 80	757, 459. 82	116, 035. 07
	Total United States and island pos- sessions (including reserve cities).	22, 491	40, 108, 261. 75	95, 377, 084. 98	1,378,701,565.09
	Total reserve cities	1,285	12, 146, 992. 92	40, 566, 924. 29	777,020,799.26

a Statement from national banks for February 5, 1909.

# MONETARY COMMISSION FROM ALL REPORTING BANKS, ETC.—Continued.

		<del></del>	1	I	<del></del>	
8	9	10	11		12	Ì
	Due from state		ļ	Actual cas	sh on hand.	
Due from national banks.	and private banks and bankers, trust	Checks and other cash items.	Exchanges for clearing house.	(a)	(b)	
lational banks.	companies, and savings banks.	other cash items.	clearing nouse.	Gold coin.	Gold certifi- cates.	
96, 199, 454, 59	35, 591, 629. 37	2,084,371.31 585,228.53	7,796,344.28	10, 031, 854. 50 2, 911, 867. 00	26, 020, 940, 00 3, 157, 540, 00	62 63
27, 061, 768. 62 5, 010, 955. 74 40, 266, 434. 77	5, 730, 510. 61 801, 477. 54 21, 303, 959. 32	292, 813. 47 458, 858. 36	2, 339, 444. 94 584, 674. 07 4, 680, 537. 51	660, 497. 50 4, 433, 744. 00	455, 470. 00 21, 524, 410. 00	64 65
566, 608, 349. 77	155, 398, 056. 11	13, 454, 878. 56	36, 373, 115. 87	73, 326, 684. 74	101, 238, 590. 00	
13, 190, 673. 21 18, 048, 164. 89 42, 219, 271. 75 2, 025, 943. 70 10, 476, 914. 86 46, 727, 287. 56	1,181,470.24 3,991,727.57 4,357,711.11 251,948.17 1,168,135.59 5,399,172.09	352, 882, 65 374, 063, 45 1, 222, 139, 49 36, 777, 97 114, 468, 18 569, 376, 26	96, 864. 74 155, 472. 98 1, 635, 994. 78 111, 970. 55 751, 417. 71 1, 250 605. 08	815,059.10 1,113,996.70 4,626,724.75 449,227.50 1,466,412.00 3,939,257.72	709, 710, 00 929, 810, 00 2, 108, 350, 00 157, 400, 00 701, 770, 00 3, 678, 900, 00	66 67 68 69 70
4,542,713.07 1,603,613.91 4,179,045.31 11,537,410.92	407, 150, 02 299, 785, 24 223, 247, 25 2, 237, 668, 87 254, 469, 70	6, 420, 24 52, 185, 90 29, 622, 43 130, 194, 46 73, 907, 85	731, 463. 83 67, 429. 70 165, 182. 00 117, 089. 12 16, 484. 67	70, 815. 50   428, 535. 00   141, 510. 00   2, 407, 296. 60   536, 211, 50	1,279,370.00 184,830.00 401,030.00 1,048,230.00	71 72 73 74 75 76
41, 366, 742, 31 19, 881, 074, 69 3, 780, 980, 21 4, 826, 234, 68 24, 203, 759, 61 1, 745, 047, 70 2, 882, 556, 99	3,679,904.15 2,240,794.54 216,107.72 233,807.82 5,397,586.12 259,567.26 396,458.69	316, 512, 74 123, 698, 86 23, 787, 48 78, 147, 52 587, 134, 11 19, 152, 89 74, 266, 75	1,046,301.43 926,123.93 28,554.96 34,085.78 430,189.02 40,590.46 108,759.73	6,756,357.09 4,314,292.50 418,702.50 476,795.50 1,315,626.30 58,043.00 101,190.00	3, 264, 210, 00 2, 145, 140, 00 427, 160, 00 308, 410, 00 1, 396, 360, 00 166, 320, 00 110, 050, 00	76 77 78 79 80 81 82 83
206, 094, 132. 12	26, 733, 517. 67	3,704,358.53	4,783,087.60	21, 987, 325. 26	13,706,140.00	33
25, 052, 681, 14 7, 968, 193, 24 5, 185, 818, 10 2, 017, 085, 30 17, 228, 220, 04 8, 438, 296, 92 81, 322, 365, 96 17, 359, 156, 36 27, 979, 016, 41 5, 151, 663, 05 9, 658, 188, 16 6, 089, 081, 90 3, 650, 234, 68 3, 911, 349, 46 75, 096, 42	11, 063, 857, 56 4, 863, 719, 52 2, 095, 179, 93 663, 066, 26 5, 637, 547, 81 3, 463, 601, 18 36, 913, 827, 11 3, 193, 120, 64 22, 933, 317, 45 2, 000, 394, 46 3, 182, 600, 02 2, 037, 729, 80 694, 596, 95 1, 186, 527, 23 4, 084, 526, 60	697, 858, 97 291, 077, 57 95, 863, 87 62, 112, 22 431, 290, 67 205, 607, 54 2, 276, 935, 07 767, 014, 69 581, 581, 51 207, 420, 31 143, 334, 92 85, 948, 91 69, 639, 30 67, 266, 05 34, 309, 59	1,708,595.27 1,229,530.15 286,819.71 101,954.76 602,589.98 548,971.88 5,416,810.33 876,543.94 3,592.743.92 125,782.49 722,515.04 700,356.14 30,120.73 62,091.41 2,111.44	12, 089, 264, 20 6, 457, 382, 50 1, 503, 575, 00 10, 970, 752, 00 7, 068, 527, 50 33, 859, 900, 20 7, 228, 198, 50 16, 639, 292, 50 1, 250, 592, 50 2, 657, 941, 10 1, 840, 880, 55 912, 247, 00 820, 476, 50 334, 390, 00	2,834,830.00 976,700.00 1,241,010.00 336,340.00 643,670.00 443,010.00 897,680.00 317,700.00 441,770.00 441,770.00 409,340.00 105,820.00 208,280.00 30,100.00	84 85 86 87 88 89 90 91 92 93 94 95 96
146,049,798.91	64,763,877.74	3,928,054.88	8,670,616.69	62, 895, 563. 50	9,417,360.00	
1,979,340,529.36	577,024,288.82	56,813,754.46	379, 965, 542. 46	225, 205, 174. 53	582, 315, 360, 00	
152,739.20 97,759.46	$151, 361, 10 \\ 1, 095, 773, 47 \\ 4, 209, 251, 27$	83, 579. 13 225, 484. 62 804, 217. 44		1,359,175.00 270,950.00 31,097.50	20, 00 392, 440, 00	99 100 101
250, 498. 66	5, 456, 385. 84	1,113,281.19		1,661,222.50	392, 460, 00	
1,979,591,028.02	582, 480, 674. 66	57,927,035.65	379, 965, 542. 46	226, 866, 397. 03	582,707,820.00	
992, 674, 380. 98	351, 102, 069, 02	31,014,800.09	363,875,351.35	110, 817, 679. 24	518, 981, 610. 00	

No. 80.—Abstracts of the Special Reports Obtained for the National RESOURCES-Continued.

				12	
	States and reserve cities.		Actual ca	ash on hand—Co	ntinued.
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks.	(c)	(d)	(e)
	•	1	Silver dollars.	Silver certifi- cates.	Subsidiary and minor coin.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7	Maine. New Hampshire. Vermont. Massachusetts. Boston. Rhode Island Connecticut.	170 121 100 432 54 54 203	\$38, 500, 00 48, 065, 00 44, 921, 00 234, 623, 00 32, 052, 00 92, 694, 00 63, 733, 00	\$624,810.00 346,715.00 181,678.00 14,410,843.00 11,687,395.00 1,647,283.00 1,245,648.00	\$182, 394, 14 142, 235, 26 99, 731, 57 1, 599, 162, 95 797, 514, 27 277, 834, 85 372, 600, 38
	Total New England States	1,080	522, 536. 00	18, 456, 977. 00	2, 673, 949. 15
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20	New York New York City Albany Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania Philadelphia Pittsburg Delaware Maryland Baltimore District of Columbia Washington	885 153 14 45 318 1,233 105 92 43 208 46 28 27	662, 940. 00 152, 927. 00 21, 520. 00 23, 890. 00 205, 908. 00 202, 249. 00 444, 395. 00 23, 757. 00 98, 509. 00 64, 456. 00 8, 277. 00 7, 217. 00	67, 584, 592, 00 58, 339, 665, 00 334, 489, 00 3, 213, 450, 00 3, 957, 029, 00 18, 621, 285, 00 9, 454, 784, 00 3, 956, 433, 00 2, 766, 229, 00 1, 018, 615, 00 980, 597, 00	4,716,341.72 2,649,875.85 72,748.85 512,803.11 844,742.91 3,244.761.58 975,568.79 582,349.88 98,392.65 327,376.32 157,309.95 111,047.51 105,020.59
	Total Eastern States	2,715	2,676,047.00	94, 686, 917. 00	9, 339, 662, 69
21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 32 33 34 35 36 37 40 41 42	Virginia West Virginia North Carolina South Carolina Georgia Savannah Florida Alabama Mississippi Louisiana New Orleans Texas Dallas Fort Worth Galveston Houston San Antonio Waco Arkausas Kentucky Louisville Tennessee	274 352 222 21 1,017 11 11 4 11 11 11	309, 323. 00 159, 023. 00 314, 957. 00 210, 391. 00 556, 430. 00 361, 838. 00 494, 442. 00 437, 083. 00 528, 187. 00 136, 610. 00 1, 938, 877. 62. 00 175, 162. 00 99, 135. 00 43, 887. 00 43, 887. 00 161, 020. 00 172, 426. 00 485, 984. 00 186, 015. 00 453, 056. 00 80, 400. 00 571, 310. 00	897, 206. 00 688, 283. 00 269, 549. 00 344, 588. 00 689, 097. 00 379, 184. 00 482, 612. 00 313, 027. 00 1, 370, 489. 00 1, 370, 489. 00 107, 226. 00 109, 022. 00 281, 779. 00 291, 779. 00 273, 540. 00 972, 405. 00 350, 387. 00 752, 831. 00	463, 495. 45 254, 096. 20 313, 376. 53 299, 427. 20 532, 567. 329. 267. 120. 20 271, 262. 12 491, 756. 36 416, 852. 75 503, 822. 82 108, 271. 26 1, 735, 929. 19 71, 210. 70 123, 569. 15 43, 751. 11 122, 550. 71 63, 999. 15 15, 761. 23 256, 922. 74 504, 218. 07 122, 748. 36 344, 722. 57
	Total Southern States	5, 143	6, 530, 932. 00	9,704,111.00	6, 388, 449. 34
43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58 60 61	Ohio. Cincinnati. Cleveland. Columbus. Indiana. Indianapolis Illinois. Chicago. Michigan. Detroit. Wisconsin. Milwaukee Minnesota. Minneapolis. St. Paul Iowa. Cedar Rapids. Des Moines Dubuque.	35 31 24 798 20 1, 263 73 572 18 598 19 907 21 1, 365 19	1, 280, 765, 00 68, 752, 00 200, 187, 00 135, 148, 00 836, 852, 00 108, 577, 00 1, 188, 166, 00 294, 274, 00 208, 008, 00 208, 008, 00 84, 004, 00 92, 541, 00 893, 586, 00 15, 130, 00 16, 950, 00	5, 872, 731. 00 1, 912, 130. 00 1, 541, 264. 00 454, 240. 00 22, 241, 850. 00 474, 914. 00 22, 953, 843. 00 203, 992. 00 1, 684, 649. 00 863, 569. 00 1, 196, 786. 00 1, 783, 453. 00 1, 783, 453. 00 1, 783, 453. 00 143, 408. 00 53, 088. 00	1, 387, 601. 56 150, 443. 99 204, 265. 45 111, 275. 52 801, 600. 51 69, 278. 94 1, 798, 389. 59 758, 901. 80 678, 809. 30 84, 968. 691. 80 672, 64 116, 705. 84 745, 504. 62 113, 908. 99 81, 924. 04 873, 650. 64 30, 067. 70 56, 497. 01

RESOURCES-Continued.

Ĭ		12	<del></del>	13	14		
Ì	Actual e	ash on hand—Co	ontinued.	5 per cent			
	(f)	(g)	(h)	redemption fund and due	All other	Total resources.	
Ì	Legal-tender	National-bank	1	from United States	items.		
	notes.	notes.	fied.	Treasurer.			-
	\$644, 681. 00	\$595, 771. 00	\$437. 21	\$290, 506. 05	<b>\$1,574,453.33</b>	\$194, 468, 508. 22	1
	408, 213. 00 365, 751. 00 11, 218, 370. 00	\$595, 771. 00 389, 662. 00 247, 319. 00 5, 204, 966. 00	3, 423. 30 32, 053. 76 203, 466. 54	\$290, 506. 05 251, 951. 23 210, 044. 60 2, 216, 020. 10	27, 262. 14 115, 021. 73 584, 138. 40	\$194, 468, 508. 22 127, 716, 627. 21 99, 382, 791. 84 1, 606, 570, 746. 77 779, 465, 776. 04	$\frac{2}{3}$
1	11, 218, 370. 00 7, 151, 467. 00	5, 204, 906. 00 2, 639, 623. 00	203, 466. 54 137, 562. 26	2, 216, 020. 10	584, 138. 40 100. 00	1, 606, 570, 746, 77	4
1	2, 380, 797. 00 1, 710, 298. 00	736, 938. 00	33. 27	1, 133, 327. 60 272, 687. 50 701, 702. 50	210,000.00	201, 104, 091, 00	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
1	16, 728, 110. 00	1,702,615.00 8,877,211.00	419, 378. 51 658, 792. 59	3,942,971.98	351, 814. 81 2, 923, 057. 40	428, 119, 324. 66 2, 693, 960, 690. 03	1
	00 200 020 00			7 001 555 04		5, 958, 925, 084. 56	٠
-	76, 955, 402. 00 1, 844, 004. 00 2, 103, 500. 00 4, 772, 639. 00	19,752,688.00 11,112,025.00 226,593.00 3,105,256.00 2,182,593.00 11,627,265.00 2,665,185.00 3,148,282.00 99,310.00 960,336.00	1,496,293.81 1,195,771.17	5,214,201.54 95,000.00 51,850.00 711,348.50	17, 791, 195, 36 15, 882, 427, 62 153, 976, 18 164, 282, 63 1, 765, 242, 79 6, 238, 981, 46 1, 720, 568, 86	4,344,982,823.81 140,708,452.61 403,030,999.27 553,574,019.80	8
	1,844,004.00 2,103,500.00	3.105,256,00		95,000.00 51.850.00	153,976.18	140,708,452.61	10
į	4,772,639.00	2, 182, 593. 00	126, 525. 03	711,348.50	1,765,242.79	553, 574, 019. 80	11 12
		11,627,265.00	561,799.90 5.064.02	4,859,246.70 1 251 275 00	6,238,981.46	2,212,006,814.94	13 14 15
	6, 306, 069. 00 6, 505, 492. 00 466, 479. 00	3, 148, 282. 00	126, 525. 03 561, 799. 90 5, 064. 02 5, 798. 00 10, 807. 94	4,859,246.70 1,251,275.00 1,004,147.50 87,675.00 683,353.31	1,720,568.86 1,269,670.92 53,259.11 530,369.60	527, 378, 142. 45	15
	466, 479. 00 1, 843, 136. 00	99,310.00 960,336.00	10,807.94 1,450,191.90	87,675.00 :	53,259.11	40,490,538.30	16 17
	1,021,286.00 588,777.00	780,056,00	1,279,446.18	461,547.49	393, 567. 74	247,820,947.68	18 19
-	588,777.00 570,647.00	133, 975. 00 131, 235. 00		461,547.49 263,250.00 250,750.00	6,100.00 6,100.00	553, 574, 019, 80 2, 212, 006, 814, 94 864, 093, 994, 64 527, 378, 142, 45 40, 490, 538, 30 313, 384, 989, 10 247, 820, 947, 68 98, 268, 364, 26 96, 139, 226, 81	19 20
	120, 504, 493. 00	34,756,167.00	3,645,618.58	13,696,428.55		9, 176, 649, 810. 96	120
	2,932,337.00				132,769.35		21
	1,184,109.00	1,150,777.00 817,744.00 1,181,675.00	84, 477. 91 900, 601. 65 39, 610. 82 142, 625. 80	544, 025. 50 367, 850. 90 273, 015. 10	235, 194. 05	180,764,979.53 127,985,800.17 97,545,202.06 80,316,568.86	22
	1,184,109.00 963,221.00 722,274.00	1,181,675.00 556,434.00	39,610.82	273, 015. 10 171, 405. 00	235, 194. 05 1, 422, 076. 29 72, 603. 44	97,545,202.06	23
-	2, 250, 538, 00	1 1000 007 00	1 200 103 06	468 410 04		80, 316, 568, 86 165, 722, 644, 42 26, 472, 286, 81 59, 026, 441, 27 96, 858, 164, 41 82, 284, 940, 03 158, 642, 502, 33 102, 044, 334, 74 347, 484, 715, 93 30, 856, 366, 60 20, 847, 747, 80 5, 480, 917, 56 34, 178, 258, 24 21, 705, 232, 54 6, 505, 238, 42 61, 020, 437, 00	21 22 23 24 25
Į	319,750.00 852,698.00 1,491,589.00	1,080,097.00 210,879.00 697,839.00 1,166,363.00 462,384.00	32, 925. 05 75, 109. 31 722, 026. 36	32, 500. 00 195, 052. 50 324, 065. 50 147, 781. 90	396, 303, 50 15, 453, 44 247, 639, 59 142, 355, 10 109, 536, 01 147, 738, 38 63, 045, 53 621, 223, 72 13, 479, 62 6 733, 84	26, 472, 286, 81	26 27 28
- [	1,491,589.00	1,166,363.00	722,026.36	324, 065, 50	142,355.10	96, 858, 164, 41	28
	750, 636, 00	462, 384. 00	373,652.73	147,781.90	109, 536. 01	82, 284, 940. 03	29 30
	1,770,927.00 1,310,016.00	1,151,331.00 521,567.00 3,820,156.00 471,159.00	24,071.24	318, 362. 50 192, 950. 00 1, 345, 529. 11 102, 875. 00	63,045.53	158, 642, 502. 33	31
	1,310,016.00 6,657,964.00 1,085,482.00	3, 820, 156, 00	519,796.79	1,345,529.11	621, 223. 72	347, 484, 715. 93	32
	908 007 00		9,883.12	L 41.19(B). (B)	6,733.84	30,856,366.60	33 34
	83, 630. 00	77, 410. 00		18,750.00 76,850.00	19,000,00	5,480,917.56	34 35
İ	83, 630, 00 679, 227, 00 400, 187, 00	77, 410, 00 541, 008, 00 200, 074, 00	30, 934. 15	91,426.00	86, 330. 12 20, 542. 07	34, 178, 258, 24	36 37
	179, 580. 00	20, 859, 00	. <b></b>	25, 050, 00		6,505,238.42	38 39
	619, 516, 00 2, 580, 627, 00	409, 365. 00 2, 380, 163, 00	1,532,416.51 247.873.35	101,960.07 721,842.00	253,710.77 492,890,79	61,020,437.00	39 40
١	2,580,627.00 1,368,571.00 2,667,295.00	2,380,163.00 813,193.00	247, 873. 35 77, 026. 15 2, 203, 502. 25	721,842.00 244,300.00 457,494.60	492,890.79 40,779.16 2,530,753.33	61,020,437.00 210,772,738.22 74,728,847.66 162,283,722.89	41 42
	25, 443, 731. 00	1,186,425.00 16,066,753.00	7,665,867.78	5, 436, 795. 62	6,804,794.38	1,830,708,857.12	42
	12,647,498.00	0.044.040.00	915, 739. 04			1 ' '	43
-	2,823,908.00	8,311,016.00 877,457.00 2,530,676.00 446,563.00 4,211,319.00 962,115.00 11,166,000.00 7,839,388.00 3,663,336.00	58, 989, 62	2, 356, 537. 82 427, 542. 50 480, 900. 50	5.567,217.68 3,851,666.51	942, 312, 236, 41 166, 842, 645, 11 282, 198, 025, 69 45, 783, 148, 66 362, 261, 614, 26 70, 725, 104, 15 1, 390, 648, 622, 20	44
١	3, 147, 687. 00 1, 184, 603. 00	2,530,676.00	86,387.18 220 754 96	480, 900. 50 140, 450, 00	204, 338. 75 410, 806. 96	282, 198, 025, 69	45 46
Ì	4,311,574.00	4,211,319.00	229,754.96 145,757.62	1,069,793.40	744,547.94	362, 261, 614. 26	47
1	4,311,574.00 1,012,989.00 43,435,221.00	962,115.00	9, 634. 75 626, 838. 83	140, 450, 00 1,069, 793, 40 255, 722, 00 3,010, 868, 76	744,547.94 506,732.52 7,852,763.48 6,138,755.49	70,725,104.15	48 49
1	38.197.351.00	7,839,388.00	10,399.16	1.8/1.552.50	6, 138, 775. 49	927, 066, 400. 04	50
	6,752,712.00 3,243,444.00 4,159,563.00 2,138,167.00	3,663,336.00	246, 265. 06		1,281,188.53 728,639.62	409, 973, 637, 69	51 52
	4, 159, 563. 00	1,849,092.00	47, 285. 51	657, 916, 50	516, 455. 01	303, 358, 211, 62	53
-	2, 138, 167. 00	7,839,388.00 3,663,336.00 1,190,946.00 1,849,092.00 262,796.00 1,937,355.00	47, 285. 51 24, 117. 39	204, 650. 00 657, 916. 50 279, 850. 00 828, 381. 22	516, 455. 01 258, 175. 07 1, 305, 612. 75	302, 363, 460, 04 409, 973, 637, 69 139, 243, 282, 18 303, 358, 211, 62 91, 542, 380, 31 348, 461, 273, 97 102, 987, 067, 47	54
	3,587,512.00 1,414,290.00		17,747.06 4,765.93	828, 381. 22 235, 071. 00	312.101.73	102,987.067.47	55 56
-	922 346 HI	193, 394, 00	. <b></b> . <b></b>	167,040,00	312, 101. 73 2, 244. 18	1 00,044,110,10	56 57 58
1	4,594,534.00 107,404.00 754,100.00	2,610,227.00 102,245.00	332, 145. 70	822,078.45 20,000.00	974, 424. 49	486, 469, 681, 20 17, 809, 021, 98	58
	754, 100, 00	221, 965. 00	2,378.75	67,650.00	9,872.38	17,809,021.98 39,561,131.23	60
	167, 463. 00	56, 848. 00	<i>-</i>	26, 250. 00	32, 362. 50	10,995,921.24	61

No. 80.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National RESOURCES-Continued.

				12	
	States and reserve cities.	27	Actual c	ash on hand—Co	ntinued.
	FTM:	Num- ber af			
- 1	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	banks.	(c)	(d)	(e)
	-		Silver dollars.	Silver certifi- cates.	Subsidiary and minor coin.
62	Missouri	1,186	\$1,159,131.00	<b>\$10, 269, 446, 00</b>	\$1,344,725.26
63	Kansas City	23	156,933.00	\$10,269,446.00 1,882,288.00	290, 914. 02
64 65	St. Joseph St. Louis	16 39	65, 959. 00 257, 598. 00	195, 121. 00 7, 296, 992. 00	74, 161. 17 255, 107. 50
00	Total Middle Western States	7,709	7, 351, 090. 00	49,735,418.00	8, 262, 299. 12
				<del></del>	
66 67	North Dakota	567 538	246, 695. 00 253, 147. 00	341, 461. 00 404, 445. 00	275, 441. 97 273, 597. 13
68	Nebraska	859	535,058.00	1 268 051 00	732, 475, 81
69	Lincoln	8	16 617 00	40, 302. 00	732, 475, 81 47, 836, 71 240, 095, 01
69 70 71 72 73 74	Omaha	8	90, 632, 00 790, 384, 00 22, 925, 00	40,302.00 521,790.00 1,505,213.00	240,095.01
72	Kansas City	991 13	790,384.00 22 025 00	1,505,213.00 54.467.00	824, 936. 37 24, 966. 98
73	Topeka	11	29,678.00	54, 467. 00 57, 377. 00	32, 205, 53
74	Wichita	11	22, 813, 00	129, 459.00	32, 205. 53 25, 731. 93
75	Montana	115	166,746.00	253, 460.00	189,449,09
76 77 78 79 80 81	WyomingColorado	$\frac{77}{259}$	166, 746. 00 62, 255. 00 347, 295. 00	76,011.00 745,997.00	74, 232. 67 285, 959. 57
78	Denver	18	101, 769. 00	356, 219, 00	77, 430. 02
79	Pueblo	7	34,996.00	48,729.00	21,621.05
80	New Mexico	71	60, 404. 00	134, 217. 00	62, 344. 47
81 82	Oklahoma	854 9	669,037.00 20,587.00	810, 932. 00 79, 034. 00	585,058.91
83	Muskogee Oklahoma City	13	66,367.00	71,486.00	26, 210, 16 44, 754, 93
	Total Western States	4,331	3, 131, 021. 00	5,540,687.00	3,303,495.99
84 85 86	Washington	301	527, 923. 00	263, 667. 00	611, 007. 67
86	SeattleSpokane	29 14	168, 763. 00 112, 345. 00 32, 356. 00	45,921.00 121,764.00	126, 286, 42 192, 405, 24
87	Tacoma	8	32, 356. 00	3,804.00	62, 721. 09
88	Oregon		249,382.00	89, 255, 00	340, 146, 21
89 90	Portland California	20 632	118,513.00 818,870.00	22,017.00 397,294.00	189,070.71 1,385,173.54
91	Los Angeles	37	148, 815. 00	142, 418. 00	240,520.35
92	Los Angeles. San Francisco.	48	205, 082. 00	59, 432, 00	408, 552. 04
93	Idaho	167	139, 117. 00	115, 635. 00	140, 990. 17
94 95	Utah. Salt Lake City.	82	196, 113. 00 130, 283. 00	157,592.00 121,041.00	154,711.16 97,892.71
96	Nevada.	39	42, 922, 00	20,975.00	62, 323, 26
97 98	Arizona Alaska <sup>a</sup>	48 13	98, 024. 00 11, 130. 00	152, 407. 00 48, 556. 00	76, 671. 04 10, 681. 65
	Total Pacific States	1, 481	2,083,481.00	1,245,381.00	2,781,704.70
	Total United States.		22, 295, 107, 00	179, 369, 491. 00	32,749,560.99
99	Hawaii a	14	59,091.00	202, 00	87, 274, 48
100	Porto Rico		212, 888. 00	239,577.00	74,505.04
<b>1</b> 01	Philippines				
	Total island possessions	32	271, 979. 00	239,779.00	161,779.52
	Total United States and island pos- sessions (including reserve cities).	22, 491	22,567,086.00	179, 609, 270. 00	32,911,340.51
	Total reserve cities	1,285	5, 267, 445. 00	133, 906, 192. 00	10, 976, 226. 79

a Statement from national banks for February 5, 1909.

### RESOURCES-Continued.

	12	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	13	14	I	T
Actual	cash on hand—C	ontinued.	5 per cent	Allothan	ALL ALL AND THE STATE OF THE ST	
(f)	$(f) \qquad (g) \qquad (h)$		redemption fund and due	All other items.	Total resources.	
Legal-tender notes.	National-bank notes.	Cash nat classi- fied.	from United States Treasurer.			
\$11,338,513.00 1,479,674.00 809,981.00	\$5,137,666.00 983,227.00 164,800.00	\$1,479,730.95 3,382.56	\$1,476,316.75 241,350.00 51,000.00	\$806, 348. 12 112, 342. 44 8, 526. 83	\$749, 517, 845. 08 125, 643, 932. 62 28, 966, 901. 53	62 63 64
7,011,130.00	2,479,709.00	1,370,087.66	933, 567. 00	454, 558. 66	399, 980, 309. 41	65
90, 827, 127. 00	38, 886, 011. 00	3,811,509.77	10, 835, 832. 90	19, 048, 558. 00	4,993,003,122.43	
952, 072. 00 955, 567. 00 3, 717, 369. 00 250, 219. 00 1, 948. 057. 00 2, 120, 248. 00 129, 267. 00	667, 289. 00 689, 019. 00 1, 450, 003. 00 61, 187. 00 183, 565. 00 2, 866, 969. 00 78, 648. 00	18, 754. 61 144, 065. 80 46, 284. 28 23, 029. 94	133, 837, 98 116, 251, 00 477, 737, 50 28, 980, 00 95, 500, 00 495, 414, 00 44, 500, 00	606, 450, 69 550, 665, 99 534, 000, 27 771, 82 43, 764, 64 468, 747, 48 54, 195, 26	78, 247, 447, 22 93, 023, 376, 58 231, 466, 682, 16 11, 085, 744, 36 53, 454, 934, 76 230, 325, 383, 59 21, 281, 954, 13	66 67 68 69 70 71
120, 465, 00 115, 207, 00 1, 075, 261, 00 129, 845, 00 2, 401, 037, 00 1, 426, 868, 00 77, 205, 00	116, 762. 00 174, 655. 00 780, 796. 00 166, 486. 00 1, 307, 901. 00 737, 661. 00	21, 011. 88 19, 867. 74	14, 400. 00 23, 050. 00 142, 600. 73 63, 607. 50	200. 00 505, 021. 70 75, 165. 50 1 167, 447, 59	10, 087, 814, 18 12, 118, 931, 54 69, 792, 275, 45 23, 005, 530, 30 163, 926, 013, 33 78, 345, 457, 13	72 73 74 75 76 77 78 79 80
77, 205, 00 173, 085, 00 1, 625, 708, 00 86, 193, 00 283, 807, 00	129, 418. 00 221, 055. 00 1, 463, 188. 00 70, 196. 00 191, 991. 00	114,891.58 199,458.93	168, 750, 00 23, 250, 00 79, 312, 00 339, 935, 85 17, 650, 00 24, 400, 00	155, 402, 90 126, 957, 46 81, 054, 46 2, 091, 501, 52 143, 606, 81 265, 958, 54	12, 823, 163, 07 23, 007, 348, 79 125, 836, 987, 64 7, 541, 656, 12 11, 301, 550, 07	79 80 81 82 83
13, 150, 192. 00	9, 612, 706. 00	587, 364. 76	2, 254, 149. 06	6, 080, 055. 20	1,038,631,045.06	
1,599,428,00 943,395,00 260,999,00 16,085,00 206,176,00 92,668,00 1,323,648,00 648,685,00	1, 289, 642. 00 371, 054. 00 505, 261. 00 123, 612. 00 476, 410. 00 203, 121. 00 1, 946, 601. 00 692, 140. 00	115, 059. 86 62, 536. 07 13, 691. 73 1, 426, 123. 42 200, 668. 25	299, 552, 00 66, 652, 50 105, 950, 00 25, 000, 00 168, 405, 50 75, 005, 00 1, 545, 015, 00 332, 550, 00	2, 981, 504, 12 341, 028, 77 1, 146, 522, 33 73, 555, 26 387, 643, 85 125, 220, 24 2, 896, 748, 27 114, 705, 52 1, 517, 975, 63 427, 240, 10	198, 473, 824, 71 77, 283, 498, 83 34, 985, 668, 89 18, 164, 378, 19 113, 888, 280, 83 62, 223, 420, 95 842, 969, 879, 65 125, 313, 395, 75 388, 835, 844, 68	84 85 86 87 88 89 90
274, 147, 00 468, 050, 00 379, 406, 00 334, 777, 00 117, 902, 00 246, 053, 00 110, 947, 00	556, 349, 00 556, 349, 00 341, 832, 00 597, 924, 00 476, 229, 00 93, 926, 00 259, 840, 00 108, 278, 00	7, 245, 82 31, 952, 45 3, 150, 00	703, 700, 00 68, 600, 00 100, 962, 50 60, 000, 00 77, 357, 50 37, 513, 00 3, 125, 00	114,705.52 1,517,975.63 427,240.10 150,135.76 60,476.63 125,424.40 213,561.79 556,749.46	122, 313, 393, 13 388, 335, 844, 68 42, 738, 241, 91 63, 840, 622, 69 41, 018, 361, 94 21, 534, 565, 11 20, 970, 392, 03 9, 506, 513, 89	91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98
4, 451, 610. 00	5, 114, 453. 00	1, 589, 977. 46	2, 300, 530. 50	7, 739, 007. 75	1, 313, 922, 320. 82	İ
271, 105, 263. 00	113, 313, 301. 00	17, 959, 130. 94	38, 466, 708. 61	68, 980, 621. 05	21,046,875,846. 42	}
2, 140. 00 677, 955. 00 8, 644. 00	17, 708. 00 207, 085. 00	983, 576, 00 9, 160, 00 3, 068, 799, 86	28, 871, 53 5, 000, 00	568, 740. 24 8, 832. 21 3, 321, 240. 41	15, 118, 565. 06 11, 465, 738. 96 21, 594, 270. 28	99 100 101
688, 739. 00	224, 793. 00	4, 061, 535. 86	33, 871. 53	3, 898, 812. 86	48, 178, 574. 30	1
271, 794, 002. 00	113, 538, 094. 00	22, 020, 666. 80	38, 500, 580. 14	72, 879, 433. 91	21,095,054,420.72	
180, 214, 898. 00	50, 383, 114. 00	4, 844, 758. 20	17, 530, 333. 13	37, 057, 543. 18	11,195,294,159.05	

No. 80.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Liabilities.

			, ,			
j			1	2	3	4
j	States and reserve cities.	Num-	λ.			
- 1		ber of		4	77. 11. 11. 1	
- 1	[Figures for reserve cities are	banks.	Capital stock paid in.	Surplus.	Undivided profits.	Due to na- tional banks.
- 1	included with the States.]		paid in.		pronts.	donai banks.
- 1						
1	Maine	170	\$12,288,900.00	\$10, 313, 072, 54	\$6, 266, 907, 89	\$568, 983. 15
$\begin{bmatrix} 1 \\ 2 \end{bmatrix}$	Maine New Hampshire	121	\$12, 288, 900. 00 6, 426, 400. 00 6, 884, 800. 00	\$10, 313, 072, 54 7, 325, 015, 37 4, 601, 344, 36	\$6, 266, 907. 89 4, 203, 614. 00 3, 396, 793. 07	798, 107. 66
3	Vermont	100 432	6,884,800.00	4,601,344.36	3, 396, 793. 07 43, 898, 689. 50	798, 107. 66 134, 564. 12 46, 373, 351. 22
5	Boston	432 54	72, 532, 700. 00 34, 800, 000. 00	90, 196, 092. 88 47, 283, 945. 05	18, 335, 028. 73	44, 207, 146. 41
6	Rhode Island	54	14, 456, 668. 00	13, 882, 181. 51 23, 507, 520. 74	5, 700, 495, 43	1, 430, 944. 04
7	Connecticut	203	25, 910, 050. 00	23, 507, 520. 74	12, 983, 253. 89	1,871,547.92
i	Total New England States	1,080	138, 499, 518. 00	149, 825, 227. 40	76, 449, 753. 78	51, 177, 498. 11
i	Total New England States	1,000	100, 100, 010, 00	110,020,221.10	10, 445, 100. 10	=======================================
8	New York	885	263, 664, 478.00	393, 459, 877. 53	144, 264, 246. 52	391,050,654.38
9	New York City	153	188,825,000.00	295,077,128.28	109, 940, 435. 98	359, 519, 602. 89
10 11	Aibany	14 45	3,250,000.00	8,095,965.25	7 045 791 49	20,863,620.26
12	New Jersey	318	38, 618, 950, 00	45,095,472.08	16,671,648,88	7. 280, 773, 27
13	Albany. Brooklyn. New Jersey. Pennsylvania.	1,233	3,250,000.00 11,402,000.00 38,618,950.00 229,825,373.00	27,539,432.63 45,095,472.08 261,194,738.28	1,579,455.07 7,945,721.42 16,671,648.88 52,564,400.58	132, 252, 377.61
14	Philadelphia	105 92		90,842,530.25	1 17, 145, 505, 75	
15 16	Delaware	43	4, 561, 185, 00	83,641,527.85	14,525,729.76	477 035 80
17	Maryland	208	29, 952, 760.00	23, 294, 089, 14	8, 586, 738, 58	17, 176, 881, 72
18	Baltimore District of Columbia	40	58,081,662.00 4,561,185.00 29,952,760.00 23,140,700.00 14,747,385.00	4,818,624.70 23,294,089.14 18,637,841.94 7,164,603.68	1,371,561.06 8,586,738.58 7,085,285.13 1,950,262.64	16,540,871.62
19 20	District of Columbia	28 27	14,747,385.00 14,495,385.00	7, 164, 603, 68	1,950,262.64	37, 689, 599. 35 477, 035. 80 17, 176, 881. 72 16, 540, 871. 62 3, 038, 324. 01 2, 985, 973. 08
20	Washington		14, 450, 560.00	6,912,603.68	1,796,649.14	2,960,910.06
Ī	Total Eastern States	2,715	<b>5</b> 81, 370, 131. 00	735,027,405.41	225, 408, 858. 26	551, 276, 046, 79
21	Virginia West Virginia	353	24,516,830.00 18,579,193.00 14,689,242.00	12,324,905.71 9,002,916.19	5,946,912.80 2,777,058.88	5,058,806.15 1,796,432.22
22 23	West Virginia	262	18,579,193.00	9,002,916.19	2,777,058.88	
24	North Carolina	376 272	14,089,242.00	3,989,000.32 3,474,097.19	2,944,475.84 3,751,279.18	2,090,448.93 651,690,42
25 26	South Carolina Georgia. Savannah Florida.	573	14, 131, 360. 00 31, 173, 724. 00 3, 868, 320. 00 8, 497, 500. 00 17, 909, 360. 00	11, 209, 913. 78 2, 129, 580. 00 2, 658, 329. 26 6, 163, 146. 56	8, 203, 515, 32	2,090,448,93 651,690,42 3,475,254,87 685,961,90 1,452,336,61 1,732,307,33 273,205,81 9,178,122,02 7,991,882,14 26,722,946,38 6,039,511,32 4,279,000,38
26	Savannah	13	3,868,320.00	2, 129, 580.00	8, 203, 515, 32 864, 018, 82 1, 108, 113, 27	685, 961. 90
27	Alebame	142 274	8,497,500.00	2,658,329.26	1, 108, 113, 27, 3, 830, 995, 54	1,452,336.61
28 29	Alabama Mississippi Louisiana New Orleans Texas	352	17, 905, 300.00 15, 947, 413.00 21, 955, 800.00 13, 205, 200.00 57, 529, 866.00 3, 600, 000.00	4, 106, 864, 29	2,630,644,22	273.205.81
30	Louisiana	222	21, 955, 800.00	12, 205, 591. 47	2,630,644.22 3,469,033.72	9, 178, 122. 02
31 32	New Orleans	21	13,205,200.00	4, 106, 864, 29 12, 205, 591, 47 7, 604, 300, 00 20, 200, 338, 90	1,702,465.27 9,442,084.65	7,991,882.14
33	Dallas	1,017 11	3,600,000.00	1,416,500.00	683,979.95	6,039,511,32
34	Fort WorthGalveston	ii	1 4,300,000.00		1 520 710 93	4, 279, 000. 38
35	Galveston	4	1 625.000.00	157 060.93	114, 111. 84 611, 783. 81	997, 058. 46 7, 164, 183. 16 1, 018. 501. 61 746, 818. 59
36 37	Houston	11 11	3,800,000.00 2,625,000.00 1,000,000.00	1,342,300.00	276 457 42	1 018 501 61
38	Waco	1 5	1,000,000.00	400, 700, 00	276, 457. 42 196, 763. 85	746, 818. 59
39	Arkansas	264	11.661.989.00	0.4/8.2/0.8/	2,140,890.45	I XUZ. X04. 461
40 41	Arkansas Kentucky Louisville	609 23	36,682,385.00 10,804,600.00	12,001,594.95	3,769,668.33	8,389,358.48 6,548,088.87 5,182,683.59
42	Tennessee	427	23,863,065.00	5, 116, 856. 92 7, 954, 124. 01	1,073,460.77 2,631,302.13	5, 182, 683, 59
	Total Southern States	5,143	297, 137, 727.00			
43	Ohio	1,020	101, 859, 017. 00	49 588 558 00	17,827,094.86	32 294 885 45
44	Cincinnati	1 35	18, 794, 600. 00	49, 588, 558. 08 11, 780, 718. 20 15, 053, 114. 90 1, 806, 902. 75 15, 463, 720. 45	4, 276, 461. 05	15,865,918.32
45	Cleveland Columbus	31	18, 794, 600. 00 20, 619, 875. 00 6, 105, 550. 00 48, 601, 567. 00	15,053,114.90	3,790,098.35	11,557,046.23
46	Columbus	24	6, 105, 550.00	1,806,902.75	701,008.90	2,050,302.10
47 48	Indiananolis	798 20	8.611.000.00	3,243,911.74		
49	Illinois	1,263	122,703,381.00	64,930,896.83 42,599,309.26	26, 453, 690. 03	156, 046, 955. 45
50	Chicago	73	66, 732, 500.00	42,599,309.26	15, 496, 992. 27	153, 693, 508. 62
51 52	Columbus Indiana Indianapolis Illinois Chicago Michigan Detroit Wisconsin	572 18	8,611,000.00 122,703,381.00 66,732,500.00 36,819,149.00 11,120,000.00 31,688,150.00	17, 196, 426, 47 6, 885, 000, 00 10, 263, 818, 03 3, 388, 792, 28	26, 453, 600. 03 15, 496, 992. 27 7, 524, 511. 81 2, 377, 498. 76 5, 366, 644. 64	153, 693, 508, 62 5, 682, 888, 56 4, 907, 939, 34 6, 608, 314, 03
53	Wisconsin	598	31, 688, 150, 00	10, 263, 818, 03	5,366,644,64	6,608,314,03
54	Milwaukee	19	9,300,000.00	3,388,792.28		
55	Minnesota	907	24, 365, 000 00		3,930,079.74	25, 114, 976. 65
56 57	Milwaukee Minnesota Minneapolis St. Paul	21 15	6,850,000.00	7,005,433.00	1,014,144.20	13,539,774.59
58	Iowa	1,365	53, 859, 697, 00	14, 447, 491, 50	9,792,964.56	13, 181, 559, 00
59	Cedar Rapids	9	900,000.00	17,374,252.59 17,005,433.00 3,014,500.00 14,447,491.50 572,500.00	640,029.75 9,792,964.56 219,642.24	25, 114, 976. 65 13, 539, 774. 59 8, 841, 962. 90 13, 181, 559. 00 2, 474, 729. 06
60	Des Moines	j 21	3,370,000.00	1 420,202.31	1 917,808.00	1 3,903,809.88
61	Dubuque	) 8	1,325,000.00	160,000.00	433,698.98	406, 333. 39

#### LIABILITIES.

Ì	5	6	7	8	9	10	
	Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	Dividends unpaid.	Individual deposits subject to check.	Savings deposits or deposits in interest or sav- ings department.	Demand certificates of deposit.	Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.	
	\$1, 655, 518. 38 1, 805, 402. 51 966, 733. 38 79, 727, 716. 41 70, 104, 532. 44 2, 364, 708. 01 4, 244, 203. 40	\$20, 070. 89 12, 901. 02 14, 609. 03 73, 505. 81 17, 815. 58 10, 114. 70 11, 692. 43	\$30, 745, 103. 22 14, 755, 011. 32 10, 644, 542. 73 454, 334, 043. 22 305, 998, 023. 49 56, 911, 420. 62 78, 749, 603. 37	84, 105, 574, 42 65, 171, 875, 91 740, 118, 405, 84 208, 549, 628, 91	\$1, 285, 634, 11 1, 450, 862, 30 1, 007, 471, 84 13, 303, 943, 66 9, 842, 173, 59 9, 350, 839, 36 2, 640, 319, 05	\$711, 553. 54 45, 963. 37 578, 716. 71 10, 531, 631. 26 9, 072, 051. 26 11, 164, 462. 03 262, 342. 54	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
	90, 764, 282. 09	142, 893. 88	646, 139, 724. 48	1,386,550,158.74	29, 039, 070. 32	23, 294, 669. 45	
	589, 575, 578. 69 535, 060, 262. 39 12, 144, 145. 82 19, 152, 467. 01 18, 765, 418. 97 118, 440, 624. 79 76, 983, 423. 32 37, 192, 333. 73 494, 369. 96 12, 564, 817. 93 12, 234, 062. 68 2, 735, 621. 32 2, 713, 247. 21	890, 130. 62 807, 741. 65 111, 485. 60 3, 098. 15 30, 510. 44 451, 427. 50 258, 385. 71 14, 776. 95 47, 615. 94 27, 331. 76 16, 510. 48	20, 520, 959. 97 104, 365, 233. 24 202, 225, 559. 70 741, 580, 770. 34 324, 808, 904. 38 161. 334. 025. 00	769, 291, 229, 79 71, 269, 978, 74 218, 147, 775, 02 183, 950, 864, 52 421, 185, 182, 20	1 074 616 25	151, 188, 879. 30 140, 681, 330. 17 6, 921, 468. 41 13, 381, 963. 20 94, 826, 801. 45 11, 971, 537. 62 7, 753, 538. 06 260, 970. 21 7, 912, 400. 90 4, 937, 913. 23 981, 415. 04 981, 415. 04	8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20
	742, 575, 831. 69	1,450,971.90		2,249,872,997.77	193, 686, 814. 35	268, 552, 430. 10	
	7, 004, 295, 66 2, 583, 557, 62 3, 213, 964, 705, 191, 09 1, 400, 332, 33 3, 070, 960, 55 2, 301, 282, 633, 36, 370, 960, 55 1, 473, 630, 30 11, 199, 686, 78 1, 687, 166, 99 1, 932, 176, 57 504, 493, 64 3, 501, 341, 55 1, 217, 177, 29 193, 176, 54 3, 087, 322, 94 8, 601, 482, 06 7, 154, 483, 64 6, 633, 738, 14	34,775.00 17,772.40 27,909.83 5,358.50 185.00 30.00	61, 609, 636, 51 41, 133, 325, 81 34, 346, 763, 00 24, 596, 647, 10 55, 355, 455, 68 6, 140, 197, 64 25, 130, 245, 85 42, 823, 506, 34 41, 700, 256, 25 61, 253, 782, 19 34, 615, 416, 44 170, 591, 119, 60 14, 087, 627, 86 8, 210, 814, 45 1, 735, 276, 84 12, 541, 559, 98 11, 709, 368, 70 3, 325, 025, 66 26, 868, 198, 48 84, 438, 554, 00	22, 801, 958. 07 12, 636, 056. 46 10, 592, 505. 18 18, 143, 450. 40 14, 945, 726. 35 4, 755, 601. 14 7, 211, 618. 20 6, 852, 907. 24 3, 786, 302. 91 21, 803, 705. 70 17, 934, 311. 40 4, 278, 707. 89 143, 108. 55 79, 740. 87 573, 907. 00 1, 936, 852. 96	14, 082, 437.99 3, 818, 397. 45 5, 311, 133.7, 45 667, 526. 98 3, 066, 221. 49 277. 293. 35 1, 097, 419. 84 1, 513, 168. 032, 718. 43 1, 291, 038. 77 503, 976. 35 3, 131, 310. 02 33, 146. 23 228, 443. 73 43, 047. 47 97, 050. 00 152, 212. 65 2, 938. 96	9, 505, 318. 78 26, 374, 721. 76 7, 172, 040. 34 2, 627, 300. 94 12, 790, 484. 33 4, 747, 592. 40 2, 409, 802. 77 2, 971, 213. 91 5, 523, 714. 45 5, 735, 661. 71 2, 724, 367. 54 7, 558, 241. 52 420, 213. 32 39, 285. 40 10, 000. 00 1, 562, 813. 05	26 27 28 29 30
	69, 635, 435. 21	423, 983. 02	742,749 444.02	144, 112, 893. 23	43, 426, 555. 43	117, 812, 880. 40	
	45, 508, 129, 38 13, 956, 558, 49, 596, 588, 554, 86 121, 897, 484, 37 3, 998, 369, 84 12, 817, 263, 99 6, 588, 554, 86 121, 829, 929, 92 112, 757, 422, 62 19, 640, 532, 71 15, 933, 877, 422, 62 6, 255, 556, 44 22, 998, 550, 19 12, 537, 602, 69 5, 273, 847, 662, 63 3, 957, 160, 66 6, 633, 188, 66 711, 640, 62	13, 110. 76 28, 776. 30 3, 119. 54 13, 278. 20 1, 647. 50 112, 006. 10 5, 262. 17 81, 276. 00 95, 632. 47 204. 00	60, 374, 222, 04 16, 608, 422, 45 127, 088, 955, 99 20, 944, 009, 80 459, 084, 277, 17 294, 025, 600, 71 94, 876, 159, 87 34, 600, 712, 48 79, 699, 368, 51 29, 217, 496, 77 30, 760, 621, 57 18, 918, 035, 43 114, 535, 919, 09 2, 133, 357, 05 8, 612, 941, 33	143, 457, 018. 25 49, 628, 941. 58 45, 202, 390. 01 19, 062, 115. 15 30, 775, 355. 49 21, 202, 720. 17 4, 612, 282. 13 69, 408, 435. 38 5, 589, 543. 48	38, 734, 195, 26 2, 518, 140, 95 29, 176, 713, 23 6, 650, 990, 02 11, 740, 127, 26 3, 518, 421, 59 1, 609, 673, 21 27, 968, 456, 59 76, 119, 06	5, 888, 635, 21 18, 188, 360, 93 2, 181, 477, 15 92, 125, 726, 85 29, 927, 652, 50 27, 039, 148, 01 4, 347, 845, 18 66, 539, 490, 66 2, 922, 847, 83 83, 710, 491, 36 1, 086, 166, 66 2, 227, 161, 26 127, 575, 308, 55 1, 382, 519, 43 7, 553, 377, 77	45 46 47 48 49 50 51 52 53 54 55 56 57 58

10774—cur 1909——53

No. 80.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National LIABILITIES—Continued.

$\Box$			1	2	3	4
	States and reserve cities.	37				
1		Num- ber of				
	[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	banks.	Capital stock paid in.	Surplus.	Undivided	Due to na- tional banks.
1	meraded with the States.		parum.	<u> </u>	profits.	donai danks.
				}		
62	Missouri	1, 186	<b>\$70.</b> 921. 260. 00	¢47 001 517 60	\$19 602 509 04	@101 622 110 65
63	Kansas City	23	\$79,821,260.00 7,977,500.00	3,559,000.00	1,521,876.21	\$101,633,110.65 30,555,645.51
64	St. Joseph	16	1,815,000.00	618,678.99	465,948.51	4,749,337.20
65	St. Louis	39	40,557,400.00	32, 282, 672. 11	11,841,456.67	65, 996, 600. 72
	Total Middle Western States.	7,709	509, 622, 221. 00	236, 346, 681. 55	96, 119, 978. 62	350, 393, 454. 52
66	North Dakota	567	10, 459, 777. 00	2, 356, 883. 52	1, 120, 138. 97	1,083,087.55
67	South Dakota	538	9, 180, 606, 00	1,587,201.56	2,084,491.35	1, 154, 190, 00
68	Nebraska	859	25, 014, 240, 00	7, 376, 736. 27	3, 829, 542. 71	17, 156, 763. 84
69	Lincoln	8	1,130,000.00	236,000.00	194, 850. 49	1,654,915.59
70	Omaha Kansas	991	3, 150, 000. 00 26, 699, 000. 00	1,604,400.00 9,343,915.58	194,850. 49 697,839. 02 4,926,241. 50 615,778. 28 194,898. 63 100,216. 85 1,890,649. 92 660,349. 05 3,059,261. 24	11, 986, 136. 29 8, 232, 787. 34 5, 434, 846. 08
72	Kansas City	13	1, 535, 000, 00	701 550 00	615, 778, 28	5, 434, 846, 08
71 72 73 74 75 76 77	Topeka	ii	795, 000. 00 625, 000. 00 7, 670, 300. 00	338, 040. 00 381, 000. 00 2, 811, 742. 68 1, 196, 647. 14 5, 813, 394. 87 2, 281, 353. 16	194, 898. 63	5, 454, 540. 08 528, 645. 73 1, 262, 738. 20 1, 776, 716. 78 567, 597. 87 15, 025, 925. 21
74	Topeka	11	625, 000. 00	381,000.00	100, 216. 85	1, 262, 738. 20
75	Montana	115	7,670,300.00	2,811,742.68	1,890,649.92	1,776,716.78
76	W yoming	77	2, 481, 000, 00 13, 795, 152, 00	1,196,647.14	660, 349. 05	567, 597. 87
78	Colorado Denver	$\frac{259}{18}$	4 252 402 00	0,813,394.87	3, 059, 261, 24 1, 396, 085, 06	15, 025, 925, 21
79	Pueblo	7	4, 352, 402, 00 640, 000, 00	405,000.00	66,906.31	
80	New Mexico	71	3,077,102.00	716,600.26	552, 420. 41	857, 219, 71
81	Oklahoma	854	19, 697, 950. 00	3,603,736.44	3, 173, 880. 58	2,480,774.19
82	Muskogee Oklahoma City	9	925, 000. 00	152,500.00	97, 546. 79	429, 410. 58
83	•	13	1,111,000.00	193, 078. 54	164, 168. 59	443, 169. 31
	Total Western States	4,331	118, 075, 127. 00	34, 806, 858. 32	21, 296, 975. 73	48, 335, 062. 49
84	Washington	301	20,794,895.00	6,808,893.33	3,000,699.91	6, 453, 872, 63
85	Seattle	29	6, 496, 342. 00 3, 970, 780. 00	2,679,166.44	1, 141, 966. 67	3,546,625,28
86 87	Spokane	14	3,970,780.00	905, 448. 79	607, 373. 23	1, 709, 135. 18
87	Tacoma	8 199	1,575,000.00 11,887,750.00	669, 300. 00 4, 387, 034. 89	224, 661. 35	834, 196, 92
88 89	Oregon	20	4,730,000.00	2,291,977.30	840 213 80	3, 927, 884. 48 3, 516, 530. 90
90	California	632	96,843,148.00	42, 085, 165. 58	1,741,425.58 840,213.89 27,908,765.36	20, 743, 911. 69
91	Los Angeles	37	12, 516, 412.00	3,623,720.20	4, 186, 617, 89	4,504,503.20
92	San Francisco		39, 783, 565. 00	24,841,390.54	13,073,351.97	13, 823, 515. 4
93	Idaho	167 82	6,777,381.00 5,859,507.00	1,680,937.82 1,927,861.98	1,037,547.82 1,105,096.79	816, 900. 1
94 95	UtahSalt Lake City	13	3, 100, 000. 00	1,150,000.00	633 380 05	3, 273, 189. 56 2, 782, 148. 70
96	Nevada	39	3, 890, 120, 00	982, 261. 73	365, 343, 51	332, 547. 59
97	Arizona	48	2,013,200.00	1, 130, 886. 92	1 519,031.93	94, 160, 38
98	Alaska a	13	1,213,600.00	241, 477. 49	58, 367. 10	243, 283. 00
ĺ	Total Pacific States	1,481	149, 279, 601. 00	59, 244, 519. 74	35, 736, 278. 00	35, 885, 749. 56
	Total United States	22, 459	1,793,984,325.00	1,324,079,785.92	507, 663, 818. 72	1,103,879,268.74
99	Hawaii a	14	3,065,077.00	768, 766, 99 533, 234, 68	199, 519. 03	
100	Porto Rico	9	1, 454, 302, 00	533, 234. 68	283, 930. 92	30, 285. 88
101	Philippines	9	1,532,664.00	708, 854. 91	387, 517. 76	
1	Total island possessions	32	6,052,043.00	2,010,856.58	870, 967. 71	39, 435. 5
	Total United States and island possessions (including reserve cities).	22, 491	1,800,036,368.00	1,326,090,642.50	508, 534, 786. 43	1,103,918,704.30
	Total reserve cities	1,285	738, 066, 094, 00	773, 759, 193. 29	255, 477, 998, 98	1,005,290,232, 10
		1,200	1	1,,		

Statement from national banks for February 5, 1909.

### LIABILITIES-Continued.

		~~				
5	6	7	8	9	10	
Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	Dividends unpaid.	Individual deposits subject to check.	Savings deposits or deposits in interest or sav- ings department.	Demand certificates of deposit.	Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.	
\$79,131,920.82 26,843,926.29 7,894,477.03 39,687,253.27	\$50,068.65 2,117.00 227.00 23,422.25	\$273, 939, 865. 61 39, 995, 398. 88 8, 614, 940. 58 119, 067, 485. 75	\$24, 315, 425, 56 2, 562, 325, 31 1, 175, 737, 06 17, 934, 623, 85	\$5, 834, 669. 05 2, 024, 656. 73 568, 922. 26 1, 220, 233. 50	\$79, 395, 322. 12 5, 472, 811. 68 1, 615, 024. 62 46, 464, 184. 26	63 64
341, 933, 869. 46	665, 471. 47	1,513,351,074.61	817, 557, 122. 44	276, 017, 776. 83	553, 430, 543. 89	
2, 514, 023, 69 5, 615, 270, 71 17, 322, 022, 79 2, 033, 488, 15 8, 416, 486, 97 14, 600, 590, 29 5, 685, 847, 79 2, 148, 461, 39 2, 148, 461, 39 5, 500, 764, 26 7, 420, 967, 13 4, 884, 454, 41 1, 209, 639, 85 6, 592, 844, 77 536, 749, 22 1, 438, 165, 40	8, 481. 00 20, 292. 08 328. 00 428. 00 51. 00 16, 740. 00 735. 01 326. 50 3, 600. 96 34, 247. 37 3, 600. 00	29, 072, 703, 38 31, 629, 400, 11 86, 781, 560, 22 3, 679, 767, 66 17, 269, 115, 823, 673, 76 4, 191, 927, 34 4, 947, 976, 07 5, 578, 525, 31 30, 631, 356, 72 10, 080, 304, 90 74, 988, 323, 67 34, 075, 561, 54 3, 941, 351, 93 10, 650, 631, 96 69, 166, 643, 02 3, 842, 512, 89 5, 526, 639, 639, 639, 639, 639, 639, 639, 63	120, 220, 31 819, 811, 57 257, 828, 63 2, 679, 113, 95 441, 178, 04 5, 964, 990, 19 3, 178, 349, 62 1, 338, 025, 22 458, 429, 56 652, 571, 10 246, 467, 55	13,077, 843, 99 349, 329, 99 310, 946, 69 10, 214, 494, 07 358, 897, 12 308, 300, 97 354, 248, 11 5, 313, 486, 58 370, 598, 67 1, 306, 599, 38 79, 191, 81 848, 944, 89 2, 999, 565, 74 292, 664, 05	23, 768, 602, 95 30, 318, 217, 62 43, 763, 254, 00 305, 170, 99 5, 084, 396, 63 23, 425, 370, 06 918, 694, 29 1, 046, 434, 58 642, 151, 02 10, 203, 409, 81 4, 670, 572, 28 20, 273, 326, 75 10, 504, 906, 99 1, 409, 584, 15 2, 667, 438, 86 6, 439, 259, 92 294, 796, 91 811, 856, 15	67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 80 81 82
57, 501, 634. 59		458, 834, 597. 74	<del></del>	46, 432, 555. 56	165, 529, 452. 25	
9, 558, 631, 04 4, 812, 665, 05 2, 800, 056, 05 862, 400, 21 5, 852, 541, 95 5, 269, 396, 50 52, 152, 143, 97 9, 008, 573, 49 1, 323, 493, 02 4, 229, 993, 19 3, 270, 439, 82 448, 648, 481, 81 443, 281, 43	6, 586, 17 117, 65 24, 009, 67 800, 62 189, 891, 07 7, 023, 64 19, 768, 25 5, 333, 29 55, 460, 87 21, 611, 13 1, 903, 00	91, 876, 520. 35 34, 263, 902. 06	28, 072, 195, 28 15, 025, 161, 51 4, 898, 260, 13 3, 203, 325, 46 8, 386, 730, 28 7, 266, 194, 39 27, 327, 532, 38 27, 327, 532, 38 133, 923, 089, 07 1, 005, 391, 85 13, 772, 298, 14 9, 298, 383, 15 1, 727, 052, 69	2, 327, 760, 06 407, 418, 38 5, 863, 348, 29 2, 512, 079, 87 17, 910, 180, 54 1, 214, 808, 56 3, 882, 695, 78 2, 560, 414, 05 983, 083, 15 605, 483, 09 558, 357, 77 702, 352, 90	6, 372, 758, 79 46, 497, 378, 08 9, 538, 945, 78 18, 064, 499, 92 4, 856, 917, 73 4, 645, 807, 45 2, 465, 208, 47 1, 494, 780, 48 651, 628, 56	85 86 87 88 89 90 91 92 93 94 95
74,063,535.30		453, 994, 603. 82	305, 555, 986. 40		79, 989, 410. 62	
1,376,474,588.34					1,208,609,386.71	
121, 154. 63 130, 934. 59 3, 458, 513. 51	627. 00 12, 214. 81 100, 467. 00	3, 290, 949. 80 5, 161, 759. 04 6, 356, 044. 61	1, 465, 059, 93 422, 437, 19 325, 490, 19	67, 935. 82	1,263,543.07 165,460.07 1,792,804.37	100
3,710,602.73	113, 308. 81	14, 808, 753. 45	2, 212, 987. 31	249, 245. 56	3, 221, 807. 51	
1, 380, 185, 191. 07	3,310,944.76	6, 956, 502, 690. 49	4, 926, 161, 555. 02	625, 189, 163. 97	1,211,831,194.22	
1, 163, 829, 617. 22	1,470,566.00	3,775,774,479.85	2,316,766,286.06	145, 472, 953, 75	384, 365, 166. 37	

No. 80.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National . LIABILITIES—Continued.

			11	12	12 a	12 b
	States and reserve cities.		6	Cashier's,		
	-	Num-	0 110 1	treasurer's, or	- ·	TT 11 1 01 1
	[Figures for reserve cities are	ber of	Certified	secretary's	Deposits not classified.	United States
	included with the States.]	banks.	checks.	checks	ciassined.	deposits.
		<b>\</b>		outstanding.		
				<del></del>		
,	Maine	170	\$119 223 45	\$260,238.05		\$382, 358. 18
1 2	Maine New Hampshire	121	\$119, 223. 45 37, 276. 48	191, 483. 98	\$609,710.30	503 503 84
3	Vermont. Massachusetts.	100	7, 471. 97	194, 941. 20		238, 709. 79
4	Massachusetts	432	12,653,897.40	6, 260, 796. 14		1,541,325.45
5	BostonRhode Island	54	7, 471, 97 12, 653, 897, 40 12, 088, 702, 50 92, 011, 81	5,784,613.75		238, 709. 79 1, 541, 325. 45 757, 939. 44 275, 973. 93
6	Connecticut	54 203	531, 153. 75	100, 250, 25 109, 773, 45	57, 643. 77	538, 202, 47
•				<del></del>	<del></del>	
	Total New England	1,080	13,441,034.86	7, 117, 483. 07	667, 354. 07	3, 480, 073. 66
	States.					
8	New York	885	143,253,711.16	46,431,917.21	8,052,029.66	6,861,653.00
9	New Vork City	153	140 741 763 19			3,978,464.14 290,000.00
10	Albany	14	184,852.55	11,172.55		290,000.00
$\frac{11}{12}$	New Jersey	318	1,231,128,83	800,204.63 600 005 40		518,533.17 911,563.97 4,307,687.77
13	Pennsylvania.	1,233	1,294,466.49 2,832,874.08	4,694,779.94	470,030.02	4,307.687.77
14	Albany. Brooklyn. New Jersey. Pennsylvania. Philadelphia. Pittylurg	105	545 490 70	2,371,934.01		1,115,554.91
15	Pittsburg Delaware	92	446,351.28 82,783.26 621,549.12 590,712.48 148,147.85	1,065,426.15		1,115,554,91 1,380,000.00
16	Delaware	43	82,783.26	4,816.83	261,135.94	56,912.04
17 18	Maryland	208 46	590 719 49	4,816.83 112,776.63 95,583.78	261,135.94 187,685.16	56,912.04 1,817,685.59 1,342,785.59 2,036,921.00
19	Baltimore District of Columbia	28	148,147, 85	17,682,32	l	2.036.921.00
$\tilde{20}$	Washington	27	147,143.94	17,682.32		1,986,921.00
	Total Eastern States	2,715	148,233,531.96	51,961,968.33		15,992,423.37
					<del></del>	<del></del>
21	Virginia West Virginia	353	601,168.55 43,647.79	323,360.45 120,523.48	8,500.00 29,632.02	2,712,463.99 746,972.89
22 23	North Carolina	262 376	99 040 29	000 100 05	29,002.02	730,768.55
24 25	South Carolina	979	63 930 75	218 489 33	700.00	427,635.35
25	Georgia. Savannah. Florida	573	145,744.31 3,994.01 69,136.30	294,402.78	107,706.81	427,635,35 1,097,130,03 304,853,58 821,683,40
26 27	Savannah	13	3,994.01	4,872.59 117,204.75	18,370.05	304,853.58
28	Alahama	142 274	99,740,23	128,049.68	65,113.98	521,562,48
29	Mississippi	352	19,160.98	99,105.97	1	1 200.000.00
30	Alabama Mississippi Louisiana New Orleans	222	178,268.31	242,073.75	\	425,410.04
$\frac{31}{32}$	Texas	1,017	99,740, 23 19,160, 98 178,268, 31 151,761, 26 152,534, 99	135,782.81	147,602.52	425,410.04 355,410.04 1,787,573.86
33	Dallas	1,017			1 147 609 59	1,761,373.80 223,563.45 20,000.00 105,330.99 85,000.00 393,414.87 50,000.00
34	Dallas Fort Worth Galveston Houston	l ii	1.4 646 96	1 1/7 2/9 0G	141,002.02	20,000.00
35	Galveston	4	1,834.50 7,112.30	13,268.71		105,330.99
36 37	San Antonio	11 11	8,675.00	324,949.87		85,000.00
38	- Waco	5	1 = 2.059.25	1.182.05	d	50,000.00
39	Arkansas	264	1 30.382.83	322.054.89	1 2.422.155 37	
40	Kentucky	609	188,926.78	120,094.52	686,513.38	3,165,197.90
41 42	Kentucky Louisville Tennessee	23 427	188,926.78 69,456.36 203,104.91	79,156.02 343,567.33	686,513.38 575,562.75 1,954,841.71	1,821,649.84 1,163,027.48
44	ì		<del></del>	<del></del>	1,001,011.71	1,100,021.40
	Total Southern States	5,143				! <del></del>
43	Ohio	1,020	1,290,391.07 302,241.67 313,598.17	2,097,666.76	553,560.48	3,248,153.39 1,194,025.77 302,126.20 247,062.54
44	Ohio Cincinnati	35	302,241.67	1,100,197.02		1,194,025.77
45 46	Cleveland	31	313,598.17	410,263.74		302,126.20
46 47	Columbus	798	445 105 60	356 579 51	748,054.28	
48	Indiana Indianapolis	20	95,080.80 95,080.80 5,001,158.74 4,298,219.97 386,997.89	356,572.51 237,253.97 7,796,868.81	162,807.26	818,841.56
49	Hillinois	1 - 1.263	5,001,158.74	7,796,868.81	162,807.26 2,660,541.88	5,943,506.21
50	Chicago	73	4,298,219.97	7,320,419.34 263,299.22	0 500 000 00	993,745.78
51 52	Chicago Michigan Detroit	572 18	386,997.89 144,221.25	263,299.22 156,031.64	2,526,262.20 2,207,554.88	607 789 19
53	Wisconsin	598	675,409,69	517,088,54	148.811.34	1,274.849.90
53 54	Wisconsin. Milwaukee. Minnesota. Minneapolis. St. Paul.	19	132,113.22	250,483.47	1 148 811 94	1,274,849.90 805,608.01 1,677,988.29 343,879.92 944,108.37
55	Minnesota	907	132,113. 22 399,258. 61 108,136. 34 64,591. 64	2,852,221.78 955,891.56 415,747.71		1,677,988.29
56 57	Minneapolis	21	108,136.34	955,891.56		343,879.92
57 58	Iowa	15 1,365	1,226,411.31	476,176.24	580, 542. 58	1,521,829.63
59	Cedar Rapids	.   ' 9	5,633.62	59,710.90	(. <b>.</b>	1 60,000,00
60	Des Moines	21	20,903.57	21,240.11	l	386,283,41
61	Dubuque	.1 8	50,482.85	6,170.41	J	62,342.69

#### LIABILITIES-Continued.

13	14 .	15	16	17	18	
	Bills payable,	Į i			Ì	
	including cer-		N. 41 1 1 1-		}	
Notes and bills	tificates of	Reserved for	National-bank	Bonds bor-	All other lia-	
rediscounted.	deposit repre-	taxes.	notes	rowed.	bilities.	
20000000000000	senting money	vance.	outstanding.		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
	borrowed.					
\$156,987.62	<b>\$1</b> ,896,136.73	\$46,915.82	\$5,769,105.00	\$129,000.00	\$1,447,022.08	
91,068.37	248, 500. 00	5, 497. 28	5,043,380.00	53,000.00	4, 354. 99	1 2 3 4 5
32,703.18	641 094 19	1 975 00	4 670 506 50	159 050 001	27 558 02	2
233,650.29	491, 290. 11 135, 000. 00	403,009.00	29, 223, 772. 50 8, 044, 842. 50 4, 265, 807. 50	1,023,000.00	37,558.93 $3,649,926.08$	, A
193,650.29	135,000,00	283 685 00	8 044 842 50	577,000.00	3 389 997 10	5
100,000.20	148 108 50	6 704 00	4 265 807 50	377,000.00	3, 389, 997. 10 3, 472, 015. 02	6
15, 500. 00	148, 108, 50 871, 377, 35	283, 685. 00 6, 704. 00 48, 609. 69	12, 935, 545. 00	30,000.00	122, 447, 46	6 7
529, 909. 46	4, 296, 446, 81	515, 110. 79	61,908,206.50	1,388,950.00	8,733,324.56	
238, 486, 84	11,925,447.46	0.717.041.97	05 700 640 50	7, 958, 950. 00	20, 825, 832, 74	
		2,717,941.27	85, 788, 640, 50	7, 590, 150, 00	10,820,832.74	8
254. 54	9,397,712.96	2, 248, 741. 84 27, 254. 32	50, 456, 192, 50	7,090,100.00	18, 471, 935, 60	9
	1 900 107 74	107 110 67	1,847,500.00	60,000.00	91,627.08	10 11
999 059 06	1,004,107.70	187, 118. 67 144, 479. 72	979, 750. 00	220,000.00	113, 038. 20 2, 060, 975. 95	12
232, 953. 96 684, 948. 10	1, 191, 014, 45 e oce 476 10	220 652 27	04 909 700 00	792, 700. 00	6 777 251 61	13
85, 003. 33	1,382,187.76 1,797,674.43 6,066,476.10 3,265,589.00	04 076 00	13, 561, 440, 00 84, 282, 789, 00 16, 120, 372, 50	192, 100.00	6,777,351.61 4,149,379.83	14
00,000.00	922, 500. 00	338, 652, 37 94, 876, 00 185, 767, 58	16, 264, 535. 00	750,000.00	2,009,881.35	15
9, 385, 88	239, 000. 00	1,556.10	1,517,532.50		41, 956, 12	10
150 193 94	1,317,731.42	25 206 50		722 000 00	5, 413, 020, 26	16 17
159, 123. 24 121, 500. 00	887,000.00	96 745 56	12, 193, 145. 00 8, 128, 520. 00	607 000 00	5 210 062 22	18
15,000.00	130, 000. 00	26,745.56 135,080.84	5, 159, 647. 50	1 640 100 00	687 386 54	19
15,000.00	130,000.00	132, 580. 84	4,909,647.50	722, 000. 00 697, 000. 00 1, 640, 100. 00 1, 598, 100. 00	5, 210, 062, 33 687, 386, 54 687, 386, 54	20
	100,000.00	102,000.01	1,000,011.00	1,000,100.00		0
1, 339, 898. 02	21, 476, 329. 41	3,373,016.89	202, 503, 194. 50	11,333,750.00	35, 806, 523. 22	ĺ
990, 552, 75 387, 036, 48 1, 890, 720, 75	1, 274, 513. 39	121, 728. 27 15, 063. 83 19, 770. 13	10, 548, 245, 00 7, 196, 712, 50 5, 944, 740, 00 3, 548, 200, 00 9, 208, 945, 00	1,059,600.00	158, 207. 84 91, 709. 53 1, 745, 532. 91	21
387, 036, 48	414, 916. 66 2, 109, 065. 47	15,063.83	7, 196, 712. 50	222,500.00 409,000.00	91,709.53	22
1, 890, 720. 75	2, 109, 065. 47	19,770.13	5,944,740.00	409,000.00	1,745,532.91	23
1, 113, 322, 97	4,052,322.66	38,835.24	3, 548, 200. 00		356, 151, 35	21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31
2,449,835.32	6, 867, 766, 45	17, 619. 07	9, 208, 945. 00	97,000.00	373, 498. 66 40, 885. 11	25
50,000.00	1 505, 517, 03	1 2 030 66		50,000.00	40, 885. 11	26
558, 861. 98 563, 686. 33	629, 135. 00 2, 250, 381. 78	12,670.94	4,051,845.00	97,000.00 70,000.00	8, 928. 86 141, 851. 51	27
563, 686. 33	2, 250, 381. 78	12, 670. 94 12, 249. 96 35, 323. 91 106, 051. 78	637, 600, 00 4, 051, 845, 00 6, 896, 297, 50 3, 049, 625, 00	70,000.00	141,851.51	28
363, 548. 95	2, 564, 194. 34	35, 323. 91	3,049,625.00	110,000.00	65, 085. 17	29
368, 102. 15	3,257,753.95 1,985,000.00	106, 051. 78	5,700,785.00	130,000,00	100, 859. 99	30
92, 000. 00	1,985,000.00	84, 441. 32	3, 270, 895, 00	130,000.00	1, 935, 062. 10	31
438, 461. 86	2,059,624.49	69,940.22	26, 537, 142, 50 2, 055, 700, 00 1, 425, 350, 00	280, 000. 00	68, 642. 49	32 33
53, 045. 45	17,000.00		1 425 350 00		00,042.40	34
15,000.00					19,607.18	35 36
	3,500.00	19, 485. 56	1,564,900.00	65,000.00		36
	3, 933. 57	12, 102. 11	1,564,900.00 1,776,350.00		1,516,011.00	37 38
213, 585. 19	277, 391. 11	20, 862. 93	500,000.00 2,068,400.00		1, 658. 00 123, 313. 47	38
830, 921. 44	1,816,864.18	20, 802. 93 272, 558. 21	2,008,400.00 14,479,100.00	813, 100. 00	1,908,376.28	40
148, 488, 67	335, 000, 00	46, 068, 87	4, 550, 350, 00	64,000.00	1, 614, 665, 00	41
148, 488, 67 562, 280, 64	335, 000. 00 1, 907, 734. 46	46,068.87 45,724.09	4,550,350.00 8,851,980.00	33,400.00	1,614,665.00 2,557,026.42	42
10,730,916.81	29, 481, 663. 94	l———	108, 148, 017. 50		9, 565, 604. 09	1
719, 220. 64	2,784,040.73	305, 224. 67 48, 235. 93 125, 841. 97 16, 426. 98	43, 216, 805, 00 8, 445, 995, 00 5, 945, 290, 00 2, 604, 247, 50 21, 194, 292, 50	10,341,925.00 3,814,400.00 2,979,200.00 163,500.00	4,815,278.83 3,668,587.49 116,381.07 288,052.62	43
	438, 000. 00 1, 025, 500. 00 276, 906. 98	48, 235. 93	8, 445, 995. 00	3,814,400.00	3, 668, 587. 49	44
176, 207. 06	1,025,500.00	125,841.97	5,945,290.00	[2,979,200.00]	116,381.07	45
154, 700. 00	276, 906. 98	16, 426. 98	2,604,247.50	163, 500, 00	288,052.62	46
182, 282, 66	366, 946. 02	350, 402, 39	21, 194, 292, 50	3, 206, 510.00		47
***************	11,842.98	238, 316. 59	5, 189, 287, 50		258, 206, 30	48
	2,056,932.63	612, 232, 65	35,609,727.50	1,352,500.00	14, 306, 880. 41	49
458, 520. 19	4 717, 686, 61	548,717.03	13,072,700.00	2,867,460.00 1,352,500.00 1,051,000.00 215,000.00	13, 6/9, 644. 07	50
458, 520, 19 287, 174, 10	E74 F10 F0	a 118, 698, 28	35, 609, 727, 50 13, 072, 700, 00 9, 306, 252, 50 1, 453, 020, 00	215,000.00	3,821,902.69 9 859 470 0c	51 52
458, 520. 19 287, 174. 10 131, 621. 12	2, 056, 932, 63 717, 686, 61 574, 516, 58	03 117 20			4,000,419,90	52
287, 174. 10 131, 621. 12		93, 117. 32 126, 623, 56	12, 321, 757, 50		3, 108, 028, 911	
287, 174, 10 131, 621, 12 259, 674, 76	527, 909. 69 180, 274. 79	93, 117. 32	12,321,757.50 4,799,200.00		3, 108, 028, 91 2, 384, 969, 98	54
287, 174, 10 131, 621, 12 259, 674, 76	527, 909. 69 180, 274. 79	93, 117, 32 126, 623, 56 57, 918, 02 133, 415, 88	13, 419, 630, 00	545, 000, 00	13, 679, 644. 07 3, 827, 902. 69 2, 853, 479. 96 3, 108, 028. 91 2, 384, 969. 98 525, 413. 01	เอย
287, 174. 10 131, 621. 12	527, 909. 69 180, 274. 79	93, 117, 32 126, 623, 56 57, 918, 02 133, 415, 88 2, 335, 98	13, 419, 630, 00	545, 000, 00	3, 108, 028, 91 2, 384, 969, 98 525, 413, 01 455, 277, 03	56
287, 174, 10 131, 621, 12 259, 674, 76 32, 495, 16	527, 909. 69 180, 274. 79 539, 515. 09	133, 415. 88 2, 335. 98	13, 419, 630, 00	545, 000, 00	455, 277. 03 46, 880, 31	56 57
287, 174, 10 131, 621, 12 259, 674, 76	527, 909. 69 180, 274. 79 539, 515. 09	133, 415, 88 2, 335, 98 46, 728, 25 84, 743, 57	13, 419, 630. 00 3, 056, 400. 00 2, 182, 295. 00 16, 198, 847. 50	545, 000. 00 545, 000. 00 17, 400. 00	455, 277. 03 46, 880. 31 2, 520, 051. 51	56 57 58
287, 174, 10 131, 621, 12 259, 674, 76 32, 495, 16	527, 909. 69 180, 274. 79 539, 515. 09	133, 415, 88 2, 335, 98 46, 728, 25 84, 743, 57 21, 500, 00	13, 419, 630, 00 3, 056, 400, 00 2, 182, 295, 00 16, 198, 847, 50 346, 097, 50	545, 000. 00 545, 000. 00 17, 400. 00	455, 277. 03 46, 880. 31 2, 520, 051. 51 10, 304. 98	56 57 58 59
287, 174, 10 131, 621, 12 259, 674, 76 32, 495, 16	527, 909. 69 180, 274. 79 539, 515. 09	133, 415, 88 2, 335, 98 46, 728, 25 84, 743, 57	13, 419, 630. 00 3, 056, 400. 00 2, 182, 295. 00 16, 198, 847. 50 346, 097. 50 1, 227, 745. 00	545, 000. 00 545, 000. 00 17, 400. 00	455, 277. 03 46, 880. 31 2, 520, 051. 51	56 57 58 59 60

No. 80.—Abstract of the Special Reports Obtained for the National LIABILITIES—Continued.

			11	12	12 a	12 b
	States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks.	Certified checks.	Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding.	Deposits not classified.	United States deposits.
62 63 64 65	Missouri Kansas City St. Joseph St. Louis	1,186 23 16 39	\$260,701.61 185,173.35 4,183.00 31,544.01	1,005,449.18 304,012.72		\$2,422,608.97 865,202.48 170,906.03 1,181,500.46
	Total Middle Western States.	7,709	9,685,434.52	18,919,198.42	\$7,217,772.76	20,563,823.23
66 67 68 69 70 71 72 73 74 75 76 77 78 80 81	North Dakota. South Dakota. Nebraska. Lincoln. Omaha. Kansas Kansas City. Topeka. Wichita. Montana. Wyoming. Colorado. Denver. Pueblo. New Mexico. Oklahoma.	567 538 859 891 13 11 115 177 259 18 71 854	114, 406, 64 165, 446, 91 304, 087, 12 23, 872, 59 90, 671, 93 253, 868, 74 13, 136, 78 20, 908, 15 22, 183, 70 83, 211, 32 15, 115, 18, 18 296, 812, 03 237, 258, 37 3, 450, 72 43, 065, 38 389, 196, 14	63,737.72 117,771.73 258, 452.14 76,275.36 1,017,121.25 577,833.43 125,563.84 201,815.26 670,512.48	413, 241. 53 5, 780. 61 72, 453. 69	10,000.00 160,000.00 30,000.00 894,074.09 459,235.00
82 83	Muskogee Oklahoma City Oklahoma City	13	20, 454. 91 80, 733. 35	33, 445. 21		409,100.40
84 85 86 87 88 89 90 91 92 93 94 95 96 97 98	Total Western States.  Washington	167 82 13 39 48 13 1,481 22,459	46,233.97 10,863.32 6,758.11 2,418,263.10 177,273,063.75	198, 209, 96 60, 073, 53 559, 085, 06 484, 486, 29 4, 028, 573, 49 2, 479, 344, 15 762, 942, 99 118, 481, 65 417, 589, 04 309, 740, 99 77, 289, 00 85, 285, 41 5, 845, 668, 97	9,280.40 4,522.29 6,999,485.13 102,940.00 99,792.29 5,845,000.00 12,958,080.11 36,237,585.20	2,880,429.54 1,821,933.38 184,139.38 406,000.00 1,584,534.91 1,334,524.91 2,018,021.87 390,187.78 952,367.65 394,379.72 367,100.22 268,002.16 110,059.75 259,981.50 199,508.92 7,814,016.43
99 100 101	Hawaii <sup>a</sup> . Porto Rico. Philippines. Total Island possessions.	14 9 9 32	1,500.00 115,725.94	79,060.96	·	
	Total United States and island possessions (including reserve cities).	22, 491				<del></del>
	Total reserve cities	1,285	164, 325, 836. 45	78,542,794.76	11, 434, 094. 30	32,501,836.23

a Statement from national banks for February 5, 1909.

# Monetary Commission from all Reporting Banks, etc.—Continued.

### LIABILITIES-Continued.

13	14	15	16	17	18	
Notes and bills rediscounted.	Bills payable, including cer- tificates of deposit repre- senting money borrowed.	Reserved for taxes.	National-bank notes outstanding.	Bonds bor- rowed.	All other lia- bilities.	
<b>\$71</b> 0, 996. 54	\$2,421,143.49	\$288, 908. 97 40, 150. 00	\$25,794,175.00 3,032,700.00	<b>\$1</b> , 159, 386. 10	\$2,003,951.74	62
394, 550. 80	33, 600. 00 70, 603. 76	4, 500. 00 227, 591. 59	908, 300. 00 16, 914, 480. 00	1, 137, 386. 10	23, 106, 53 1, 873, 306, 18	
2,705,444.36	10, 970, 933. 63	2,020,249.97	177, 061, 487. 50	16, 837, 721. 10	31, 582, 862. 55	
94,549.88 230,676.57 131,352.45	600,336.00 459,365.50 291,000.00	66,278.06 1,751.75 41,915.69	2,704,560.00 2,274,400.00 9,323,512.50 594,800.00 1,695,997.50 9,853.092.50	27,500.00	74,339.37 88,298.07 13,974.64 6,792.00 213,969.80	68 68 69 70
	1,000,00	92.99 1,200.00	886,600.00 299,400.00	12 700 00	159,587.10	77
54,300.00 131,857.45 104,936.45	69,031.25	77,158.20 13,912.23	2,274,847.50 1,254,645.00 7,036,025.00 2,426,295.00	25,000.00	159,726.37 428.91 139,935.32 127,367.23	1.7
5,775.00 142,739.13	138,000.00	35,602.90 63,483.94	1,595,817.50 6,904,185.00 468,900.00 523,150.00	<b></b>	2,922.55	8 8
1,223,279.23	3,584,894.29	354,927.92	43,221,085.00	451,500.00	1,156,378.29	,
77,500.00 6,000.00	1,062,170.90 8,918.10 20,000.00 170,000.00	13,196.55	5,839,505.00 1,313,650.00 2,112,245.00 500,000.00	119,000.00	987,752.53 115,208.63 832,641.70	8 8 8
55,235.18 207,517.00	699,740.78 169,550.00 2,133,121.81 217,375.70	11,557.68 9,557.76 209,714.99	3,264,195.00 1,447,600.00 28,453,395.00	693,800.00	163,341.43 93,547.14 2,145,484.16 18,496.75	8 8
90,000.00 128,066.29 862,020.00 836,970.00	197,036.76 328,480.20 154,007.85	149,122.53	13,913,297.50 1,342,550.00 1,980,297.50		2,122,894.50 20,399.93 372,936.49 319,856.86	999
126,000.00 24,250.00	420,459.60	27,293.80 2,218.00 3,897.46	1,517,585.00 698,060.00 60,500.00		17,753.10 2,136.12 662.50	9
1,480,588.47	4,963,568.41	303,401.04	43,156,087.50		3,710,466.26	5
18,010,036.35	74,773,836.49		635,998,078.50		90,555,158.97	-
	19,687.54 254,337.40		269,447.50 100,000.00		374,627.20 1,776,454.06 3,360,348.40	10
	274,024.94				5,511,429.66	-{
18,010,036.35	<del></del>		<del></del>		<del></del>	-
2,719,544.24	22,533,036.00	5,108,532.35	225,622,195.00	25,130,196.10	67,103,505.94	

No. 81.—Summary of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 11,319 State Banks of the United States, Showing their Condition at the Close of Business on the 28th day of April, 1909. a

#### [Note.-Includes island possessions.]

	11,319 banks (in- cluding reserve city banks).
RESOURCES.	
1. Loans and discounts:	#124 O40 O74 O4
(a) On demand, unsecured by collateral	\$134,942,874.84 227,783,384.50
(b) On demand, secured by collateral. (c) On time, with two or more names, unsecured by collateral	544, 517, 435, 68
(d) On time, single-name paper, unsecured by collateral	544,517,435.68 253,689,390.08 331,907,072.60
(e) On time, secured by collateral.  (f) Secured by real-estate mortgages or other liens on realty.	331,907,072.60
(g) Not classified.	337, 425, 070, 15 179, 691, 360, 74
2. Overdrafts:	
(a) Secured	17, 222, 762. 91
(b) Unsecured 3. Bonds, securities, etc., including premiums thereon:	17,093,811.29
(a) United States bonds	5, 221, 710. 94
(b) State, county, and municipal bonds	65, 892, 211. 21
(d) Rands of other public-service corporations (including street and	75, 036, 949. 01
(a) United States bonds. (b) State, county, and municipal bonds. (c) Railroad bonds. (d) Bonds of other public-service corporations (including street and interurban railway bonds). (e) Other bonds (f) Stocks.	50, 977, 866. 08
(e) Other bonds	59, 315, 979. 00
(j) Stocks	30, 745, 733, 61
(a) Government honds	3, 236, 932. 22
(a) Government bonds. (b) Other securities. 4. Banking house.	2,593,799.06
4. Banking house	
5. Furniture and fixtures	22, 457, 980. 49
7. Mortgages owned	77, 395, 509, 97
8. Due from national banks	326, 527, 392. 63
Banking induse.     Furniture and fixtures.     Other real estate owned.     Mortgages owned.     Due from national banks.     Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	21, 137, 795, 26 77, 395, 509, 97 326, 527, 392, 63 165, 433, 972, 80
10. Checks and other cash items.  11. Exchanges for clearing house	62, 280, 000. 76
(a) Gold coin (b) Gold certificates.	45,539,307.00
(b) Gold certificates(c) Silver dollars	45,539,307.00 51,699,470.00 7,791,096.00 26,533,697.00 9,274,738.51 40,008,557.00
(d) Silver certificates.	26, 533, 697, 00
(d) Silver certificates. (e) Subsidiary and minor coins. (f) Legal-tender notes. (g) National-bank notes.	9, 274, 738, 51
(f) Legal-tender notes	40,008,557.00
(a) National-bank notes	32,007,382.00 14,184,887.39
14. All other items	10, 180, 096, 61
Total .	3, 338, 669, 134. 19
Total	3, 338, 009, 134. 19
L'ABILITIES,	410 050 000 00
1. Capital Stock paid in	416, 059, 900. 00 152, 639, 305. 36
<ol> <li>Capital stock paid in</li></ol>	1
4. Due to national banks	91, 213, 767. 57 26, 764, 184. 80 132, 194, 365. 07
<ol> <li>Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.</li> </ol>	132, 194, 365, 07
7. Individual deposits subject to check	1,039,492.86 1,409,566,187.11
8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.	451, 349, 051. 10
9. Demand certificates of deposit.	431, 349, 131, 144, 12 413, 288, 229, 16 41, 738, 033, 28 9, 386, 309, 63 23, 439, 511, 36 8, 744, 291, 96 29, 588, 426, 51
10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit	415, 288, 229, 16
12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding	9,386,309.63
12a. Deposits not classified	23, 439, 511. 36
13. Notes and bills rediscounted	8,744,291.96
14. Dails payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed	29,588,426.51 1,032,451.07
special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks.  5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.  6. Dividends unpaid.  7. Individual deposits subject to check.  8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.  9. Demand certificates of deposit.  10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.  11. Certified checks.  12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding.  12a. Deposits not classified.  13. Notes and bills rediscounted.  14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed.  15. Reserved for taxes.  18. All other liabilities.	12, 434, 283. 23
Total	3, 338, 669, 134. 19
	0,000,000,104.10
	<del></del>

a Includes 44 reports dated February 15, 9 dated March 31, 15 dated May 18, and 18 dated June 30, 1909.

No. 82.—Summary of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 642 Mutual Savings Banks of the United States, Showing their Condition at Close of Business on the 28th Day of April, 1909.

	642 banks (in- cluding reserve cities).
RESOURCES.	
1. Loans and discounts:  (a) On demand, unsecured by collateral.  (b) On demand, secured by collateral.  (c) On time, with two or more names, unsecured by collateral.  (d) On time, single-name paper, unsecured by collateral.  (e) On time, secured by collateral.  (f) Secured by real-estate mortgages or other liens on realty.  (g) Not classified.  2. Overdrafts:	\$9, 107, 159, 66 34, 602, 357, 91 41, 298, 063, 34 8, 452, 265, 32 131, 228, 863, 72 301, 022, 328, 96 2, 374, 864, 88
(a) Secured. (b) Unsecured. 3. Bonds, securities, etc., including premiums thereon:	75, 452. 79 13, 618. 33
(a) United States bonds. (b) State, county, and municipal bonds. (c) Railroad bonds. (d) Bonds of other public-service corporations (including street and interurban railway bonds). (e) Other bonds. (f) Stocks. (g) Stocks.	33, 353, 576. 12 685, 099, 502. 18 743, 425, 893. 93
interurban railway bonds).  (e) Other bonds  (f) Stocks	69, 467, 899, 54 27, 323, 911, 82 39, 677, 591, 62
2. Foreign securities— (a) Government bonds. (b) Other securities.  4. Banking house. 5. Furniture and fixtures. 6. Other real estate owned. 7. Mortgages owned. 8. Due from national banks. 9. Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks. 10. Checks and other cash items. 11. Exchanges for clearing house.	455, 098. 47 728, 898. 26 28, 998, 043. 72 906, 609. 36 13, 517, 388. 33 1, 662, 095, 462. 40 67, 023, 809. 74 76, 316, 356. 97 1, 337, 996. 25 25, 943. 30
12. Actual cash on hand:  (a) Gold coin. (b) Gold certificates. (c) Silver dollars. (d) Silver certificates. (e) Subsidiary and minor coins. (f) Legal-tender notes. (g) National-bank notes. (h) Cash not classified.  14. All other items.	2, 614, 527, 00 3, 022, 100, 00 30, 020, 00 1, 374, 809, 00 160, 268, 08 3, 026, 414, 00 2, 745, 869, 00 1, 647, 241, 39 2, 366, 800, 00
Total	3, 394, 926, 005. 39
LIABILITIES.	
<ol> <li>Capital stock paid in.</li> <li>Surplus.</li> <li>Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).</li> <li>Due to national banks</li> </ol>	292, 065, 316, 85 46, 406, 778, 59 30, 915, 32
special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks.  5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.  6. Dividends unpaid.  7. Individual deposits subject to check.  8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.  9. Demand certificates on deposit.  10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.  11. Certified checks.  12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding.  12a. Deposits not classified.  13. Notes and bills rediscounted.  14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed.  15. Reserved for taxes.  18. All other liabilities.	236, 261. 17 3, 062, 323. 40 3, 140, 436, 025. 77 252, 600. 71 3, 361. 01
11. Certified checks. 12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding. 12a. Deposits not classified.	33, 168. 31 797, 395. 46
Notes and bills rediscounted.     Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed     Beserved for taxes.      All other liabilities	130, 462, 15 158, 598, 35 1, 312, 798, 30
Total	3, 394, 926, 005. 39

No. 83.—Summary of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 1,061 Stock Savings Banks of the United States Showing their Condition at the Close of Business on the 28th Day of April, 1909.

	1,061 banks (in- cluding reserve city banks).
RESOURCES.  1. Loans and discounts:	
(a) On demand, unsecured by collateral	\$16,781,332.57
(a) On demand, unsecured by collateral. (b) On demand, secured by collateral. (c) On time, with two or more names, unsecured by collateral.	29, 105, 162, 15
(c) On time, with two or more names, unsecured by collateral	45, 672, 152. 37 24, 914, 479. 31
(e) On time, single name paper, unsecured by conateral	24, 914, 479, 31 37, 956, 769, 14
(f) Secured by real estate mortgages or other liens on realty.	37, 956, 769. 14 220, 596, 818. 22
(d) On time, single name paper, unsecured by collateral. (e) On time, secured by collateral. (f) Secured by real estate mortgages or other liens on realty. (g) Not classified.	29, 377, 175. 59
2. Overdrafts: (a) Secured	953, 522, 52
(b) Unsecured 3. Bonds, securities, etc., including premiums thereon:	1,223,915.62
3. Bonds, securities, etc., including premiums thereon:	, , , -
1. Domestic securities—	10 919 959 06
(b) State, county, and municipal bonds.	10,212,852.06 25,060,041.68
(c) Railroad bonds.	26, 554, 614. 97
(d) Bonds of other public-service corporations (including street and inter-	07 000 014 11
(a) United States bonds. (b) State, county, and municipal bonds. (c) Railroad bonds. (d) Bonds of other public-service corporations (including street and interurban railway bonds). (e) Other bonds. (f) Stocks	27, 086, 614. 11 15, 391, 505. 96
(f) Stocks.	7,898,577.86
	#40 #00 00
(a) Government bonds. (b) Other securities.	743, 539. 26
4. Banking house.	15,517,731.61
5. Furniture and fixtures	4, 115, 514. 25
6. Other real estate owned	5,068,388.54
8. Due from national banks	53, 548, 204, 31
9. Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	21,589,461.85
(8) Other securities. 4. Banking house. 5. Furniture and fixtures. 6. Other real estate owned. 7. Mortgages owned. 8. Due from national banks. 9. Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks. 10. Checks and other cash items. 11. Exchanges for clearing house. 12. Actual cash on hand:	743, 539. 26 790, 796, 63 15, 517, 731. 61 4, 115, 514. 25 5, 068, 388. 54 36, 416, 536. 04 53, 548, 204. 31 21, 589, 461. 85 1, 212, 251. 93 1, 368, 536. 98
(a) Gold coin	5,843,593.50 1,999,280.00 782,742.00 1,317,727.00
(b) Gold certificates. (c) Silver dollars.	1,999,280.00
(d) Silver certificates.	1,317,727,00
(a) Subsidiary and minor coing	610,045.95
(f) Legal-tender notes	3,376,934.00
(f) Legal-tender notes. (g) National-bank notes. (h) Cash not classified.  14. All other items.	2,800,207.00 1,336,244.02
14. All other items	560, 530. 95
Total	677, 784, 099. 95
1 Otal	011,104,099.90
LIABILITIES.	FO FOO 400 00
1. Capital stock paid in	59, 506, 420. 00 22, 359, 395. 08
Capital stock paid in.     Surplus.     Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for	, ,
special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).	15,753,321.52
4. Due to national banks	6 404 520 60
6. Dividends unpaid.	92, 707, 96
7. Individual deposits subject to check	100, 708, 410. 57
8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department	366, 167, 901. 61
10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit.	15, 753, 321, 52 1, 562, 816, 26 6, 404, 520, 69 92, 707, 96 100, 708, 410, 57 366, 167, 901, 61 9, 901, 096, 14 89, 120, 467, 41 642, 221, 76 871, 597, 41 1, 409, 140, 24 308, 541, 01 2, 313, 351, 99 218, 168, 75
11. Certified checks	642, 221. 76
12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding	871,597.41
12 Notes and hills rediscounted	1,409,140.24 308.541.01
14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed	2,313,351.99
15. Reserved for taxes	218, 168. 75
special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks. 5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks. 6. Dividends unpaid. 7. Individual deposits subject to check. 8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department. 9. Demand certificates of deposit. 10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit. 11. Certified checks. 12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding. 12a. Deposits not classified. 13. Notes and bills rediscounted. 14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed. 15. Reserved for taxes. 18. All other liabilities.	444, 021. 55
Total	677, 784, 099. 95

No. 84.—Summary of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 1,497 Private Banks of the United States, Showing their Condition at the Close of Business on the 28th Day of April, 1909.

	1,497 banks (in- cluding reserve city banks).
RESOURCES.	
1. Loans and discounts:	\$10,654,231.56
(a) On demand, unsecured by collateral	6, 393, 501. 50
(b) On demand, secured by collateral(c) On time, with two or more names, unsecured by collateral	42, 380, 275. 31
(d) On time, single-name paper, unsecured by collateral	17, 145, 599, 68 14, 703, 372, 16
(e) On time, secured by collateral (f) Secured by real-estate mortgages or other liens on realty (g) Not classified.	32, 126, 877. 18
(g) Not classified	33, 389, 087. 69
2. Overdrafts: (a) Secured	2, 543, 229, 40
(b) Unsecured 3. Bonds, securities, etc., including premiums thereon:	2,072,989.50
3. Bonds, securities, etc., including premiums thereon:	
1. Domestic securities—  (a) United States bonds.	609, 219. 30
(b) State, county, and municipal bonds	3, 228, 802. 32
(c) Railroad bonds.	1, 213, 577. 66
urban railway bonds)	1,760,406.73
(a) United States bonds. (b) State, county, and municipal bonds. (c) Railroad bonds. (d) Bonds of other public-service corporations (including street and interurban railway bonds). (e) Other bonds.	2, 535, 070. 97
(f) Stocks	2,738,744.32
(a) Government bonds	119, 858. 73
(a) Government bonds. (b) Other securities. 4. Banking house.	793, 623. 85
Turnitures and fixtures     Other real estate owned.     Mortgages owned.     Due from national banks.     Due from State and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.     Checks and other cash items.     Exchanges for clearing house.	1, 993, 329. 55 6, 432, 840. 05
7. Mortgages owned	4,509,824.89
9. Due from State and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	31, 162, 571, 26 9, 670, 320, 53 892, 302, 89
10. Checks and other cash items	892, 302, 89
11. Exchanges for clearing house	495, 429. 06
(a) Gold coin	2,610,311.50
(b) Gold certificates	759, 040, 00
(c) Silver dollars	528, 884. 00 885, 362, 00
(e) Subsidiary and minor coins.	759, 040, 00 528, 884, 00 885, 362, 00 545, 090, 46
(f) Legal-tender notes	1,734,841.00 1,933,999.00
(g) National-bank notes	2, 056, 178, 56
(c) Silver dollars (d) Silver eertificates. (e) Subsidiary and minor coins. (f) Legal-tender notes. (g) National-bank notes. (h) Cash not classified.  14. All other items.	2,056,178.56 1,037,343.91
Total	246, 256, 355. 41
LIABILITIES.	
1. Capital stock paid in	27,726,922.00
2. Surplus	10, 195, 237. 01
3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for	5, 533, 006. 44
special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).  4. Due to national banks.	1, 195, 173, 02
<ul><li>4. Due to national banks</li><li>5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks</li></ul>	2, 209, 063, 52
7. Individual deposits subject to check	62,003.43 102,286,105.39
8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department	15, 372, 946. 44
9. Demand certificates of deposit.	26, 351, 911. 02 42, 526, 272. 87
11. Certified checks	585, 576. 85
12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding	233, 681, 26 5, 906, 730, 48 528, 229, 63
12a. Deposits not classified	5,906,730.48
14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed	2,034,768.57
15. Reserved for taxes.	20, 104. 92
5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks 6. Dividends unpaid. 7. Individual deposits subject to check 8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department. 9. Demand certificates of deposit. 10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit. 11. Certified checks 12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding. 12a. Deposits not classified. 13. Notes and bills rediscounted. 14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed. 15. Reserved for taxes. 18. All other liabilities.	3,488,622.56
Total	246, 256, 355. 41

No. 85.—Summary of the Special Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 1,079 Loan and Trust Companies of the United States, Showing their Condition at the Close of Business on the 28th day of April, 1909.

	1
	1,079 companies (including reserve city companies).
RESOURCES.	
1. Loans and discounts:	PFE 000 001 10
(a) On demand, unsecured by collateral	\$57,002,931.16 663,783,913.57 230,845,369.40 148,161,853.45 559,097,215.59 179,034,348.40 24,540,705.38
(b) On demand, secured by collateral. (c) On time, with two or more names, unsecured by collateral. (d) On time, single-name paper, unsecured by collateral.	230, 845, 369. 40
(a) On time, single-name paper, unsecured by collateral	148, 161, 853. 45
(e) On time, secured by collateral.  (f) Secured by real-estate mortgages or other liens on realty.	179, 034, 348. 40
(g) Not classified	24, 540, 705. 38
(a) Secured	2, 049, 455, 89
(b) Unsecured 3. Bonds, securities, etc., including premiums thereon:	1,866,779.51
1 Domestic securities—	(
(a) United States bonds	3, 222, 380. 20
(b) State, county, and municipal bonds	3, 222, 380. 20 155, 647, 931. 87 362, 404, 241. 30
(a) United States bonds. (b) State, county, and municipal bonds. (c) Railroad bonds. (d) Bonds of other public-service corporations (including street and inter-	302, 404, 241. 30
urban ranway ponds)	1 108, 389, 933, 84
(e) Other bonds. (f) Stocks.	123, 395, 335. 61 164, 660, 545. 08
2. Foreign securities—	1
(a) Government bonds	6, 745, 922. 83 5, 523, 019. 51 90, 451, 784. 59 10, 634, 828. 10
(b) Other securities 4. Banking house	90, 451, 784, 59
5. Furniture and fixtures.	10, 634, 828. 10
6. Other real estate owned. 7. Mortgages owned.	26, 129, 836. 12 198, 283, 931, 70
8. Due from national banks 9. Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.	198, 283, 931. 79 393, 742, 171. 45
9. Due from state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks.  10. Checks and other cash items.	184, 501, 334. 69 6, 924, 650. 43
11. Exchanges for clearing house.	12, 205, 258. 04
12. Actual cash on hand:	1 1
(a) Gold coin. (b) Gold certificates.	18, 892, 128. 50 149, 559, 450. 00
(c) Silver dollars	1,564,417.00
(d) Silver certificates  (e) Subsidiary and minor coins	25, 149, 149, 00 3, 100, 038, 22
(f) Legal-tender notes.	24, 749, 046. 00
(f) Legal-tender notes. (g) National-bank notes.	28, 637, 566, 00
(ħ) Cash not classified	2,796,115.44 34,641,394.69
Total	4,068,534,982.65
LIABILITIES.	000 500 000 00
Capital stock paid in.     Surplus.     Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for	362, 763, 223. 00 351, 699, 101. 89
3. Undivided profits (including accrued interest and any other amounts set aside for	
special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid).	141,683,091.23
5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks	240, 912, 462, 96
6. Dividends unpaid	985, 990. 44
8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department.	576, 783, 099, 51
9. Demand certificates of deposit.	91, 802, 209, 89
10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit	299, 880, 277, 24 17, 862, 855, 51
12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding	141, 683, 091, 23 35, 840, 845, 09 240, 912, 462, 96 985, 990, 44 1, 826, 153, 620, 08 576, 783, 099, 51 91, 802, 209, 89 299, 880, 277, 24 17, 862, 855, 51 10, 483, 178, 67 12, 869, 939, 89 2, 269, 264, 17 18, 893, 731, 00 2, 800, 103, 13
12a. Deposits not classified	12,869,939.89
14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed	18, 893, 731. 00
15. Reserved for taxes.	2, 800, 103, 13
special purposes, except item 15, less current expenses, interest, and taxes paid). 4. Due to national banks. 5. Due to state and private banks and bankers, trust companies, and savings banks. 6. Dividends unpaid. 7. Individual deposits subject to check. 8. Savings deposits or deposits in interest or savings department. 9. Demand certificates of deposit. 10. Time deposits, including time certificates of deposit. 11. Certified checks. 12. Cashier's, treasurer's, or secretary's checks outstanding. 12a. Deposits not classified. 13. Notes and bills rediscounted. 14. Bills payable, including certificates of deposit representing money borrowed. 15. Reserved for taxes. 18. All other liabilities.	74, 851, 988. 95
Total	4, 068, 534, 982. 65
	<u> </u>

84

No. 86.—Abstract of Supplemental Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 6,592 National Banks, Showing Character of Deposits, Number of Depositors (Deposit Accounts), Average Rate of Interest Paid on Savings Accounts and on Nonsavings Accounts, as Shown by the Books of the Banks at Close of Business June 30, 1909.

						Savings	accounts.	All other acc	ounts (exclu	ding banks).
States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with the	Number of banks report-	Savings deposits.	Other deposits (bank deposits not included).	Number of savings depositors.	Number of all other depositors (excluding	Average : terest	rate of in- paid.	Number of banks re- porting	Average	Number of banks re-
States.]	ing.		not included).	depositors.	banks).	Number of banks.	Per cent.	average interest paid.	per cent.	porting no interest paid.
Maine. New Hampshire. Vermont Massachusetts.	56 47	\$15, 992, 938, 44 1,710,780, 41 7, 544, 364, 18 11, 526, 824, 86	\$18, 497, 321, 19 15, 543, 740, 71 7, 913, 022, 05 360, 701, 100, 62	55,381 9,528 21,830 31,405	38,913 33,332 20,085 180,154	46 14 30 40	3. 60 2. 78 3. 45 2. 23	49 28 13 175	2. 30 2. 32 2. 65 2. 16	30 28 34 22
Boston. Rhode Island. Connecticut.		3,654,829.72 855,048.79	252, 496, 061, 34 21,741,603,06 62,159,410,05	4,954 2,880	32,367 14,813 65,874	6 4	3. 83 3. 50	22 17 53	2. 05 2. 18 2. 20	5 27
New England States	481	41, 284, 786. 40	486, 556, 197. 68	125,978	353,171	140	3.10	335	2, 22	146
New York New York City Albany Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania Philadelphia Pittsburg Delaware Maryland Baltimore District of Columbia Washington	38 3 5 178 768 34 27 27 27 97 16	87, 216, 074, 53 892, 991, 81 34, 202, 470, 27 170, 057, 725, 74 3, 465, 520, 32 11, 079, 102, 57 1, 503, 800, 60 30, 980, 660, 58 2, 481, 555, 14 321, 106, 55 321, 106, 55	1,055,618,543.84 842,363,257.31 13,410,318.94 23,180,517.04 100,627,377.32 512,304,873.30 211,427,255.37 110,545,276.25 7,569,663.86 67,022,700.37 42,403,720.74 25,550,442.18 24,523,183.85	250, 197 125 94, 280 177, 132 13, 676 12, 132 3, 980 80, 270 117 960 960	435, 406 87, 511 6, 409 9, 872 187, 170 718, 013 46, 806 44, 521 21, 470 128, 141 25, 584 37, 399 34, 593	256 2 130 638 10 20 15 79 2 1	3.06 3.25 3.11 2.78 2.63 3.45 2.90 3.03 3.00 2.00	234 35 2 5 103 330 32 26 12 53 15 8	2. 45 1. 97 2. 25 2. 10 2. 24 2. 62 2. 09 1. 96 2. 50 2. 49 2. 27 2. 10 2. 00	191 3 1 75 438 2 2 1 15 44 1 3 3
Eastern States	1,506	324, 341, 838. 27	1,768,693,600.87	606,819	1,527,599	1,119	2.90	740	2.49	766
Virginia. West Virginia. North Carolina. South Carolina. Georgia. Savannah. Florida. Alabama. Mississippi. Louisiana. New Orleans.	88 61 31 91 2 37 72 30 35	20, 852, 644, 88 9, 828, 084, 21 5, 282, 127, 51 5, 746, 861, 26 5, 214, 143, 71 89, 331, 62 5, 551, 119, 47 3, 398, 159, 67 1, 269, 597, 50 2, 481, 754, 82 482, 064, 28	37, 343, 383. 88 25, 666, 785. 63 15, 512, 815. 37 8, 492, 292. 28 27, 147, 158. 35 896, 487. 01 15, 210, 900. 27 20, 692, 876. 55 9, 151, 672. 19 28, 072, 123. 62 16, 014, 443. 68	45, 542 31, 436 22, 734 18, 275 23, 201 345 19, 578 15, 139 3, 810 11, 423 163	114,371 84,951 45,319 25,472 74,018 853 37,955 60,975 27,925 33,628 7,280	87 67 45 28 51 1 29 32 13 22	3. 24 3. 43 3. 96 4. 04 4. 20 3. 50 4. 00 4. 00 4. 90 3. 80 3. 60 3. 50	45 55 18 10 49 2 23 31 14 13	3. 23 3. 21 3. 55 3. 40 4. 00 2. 87 3. 40 3. 80 3. 50 3. 27 2. 80	66 33 43 21 42 14 41 16 22

No. 86.—Abstract of Supplemental Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 6,592 National Banks, Showing Character of Deposits, Number of Depositors (Deposit Accounts), Average Rate of Interest Paid on Savings Accounts and on Nonsavings Accounts, as Shown by the Books of the Banks at Close of Business June 30, 1909—Continued.

					Number of	Savings	accounts.	All other acc	ounts (exclu	ding banks).
States and reserve cities. [Figures for reserve cities are included with the	Number of banks report-	Savings deposits.	Other deposits (bank deposits not included).	Number of savings depositors.	Number of all other depositors (excluding	Average : terest	rate of in- paid.	Number of banks re- porting	Average	Number of banks re-
States.]	ing.			depositors.	banks).	Number of banks	Per cent.	average interest paid.	per cent.	porting no interest paid.
Texas.	465	\$6,479,382.08	\$127,979,309.38	21,840	355,768	74	4.56	260	3.96	205
Dallas	6	54,659.92 65,888.89	15, 661, 955. 33 8, 344, 922. 07	1,350 118	19,694 15,033	3	4.00 3.66	4	3.00 2.64	2
Fort WorthGalveston.	3	760.739.77	1,620,519.21	1,631	2,307	3	3,66	2	3, 17	
Houston	3	1,641,717.20	11, 230, 118, 37	6,470	15,758	6	3, 81	5	3.00	
San Antonio	6	1,011,111.20	8, 816, 720, 14	0, 10	12,779		0.01	5	2,70	ĩ
Waco	Š	222, 368, 46	3,319,547,20	143	9,006	2	4,00	4	3.75	i î
Arkansas	42	1, 162, 164, 33	10,977,407.84	5,932	34,582	17	3.80	30	3.50	12 54
Kentucky	138	7,910,563.44	53,021,670.94	12,966	141,491	47	3.13	84	2.84	54
Louisville	10	5, 146, 959, 56	20,691,652.84	4,816	19,937	6	3.00	10	2.30	
Tennessee.	84	6,387,845.95	37,091,374.24	26,304	104, 125	38	3.54	51	3.48	33
Southern States	1,285	81, 564, 448. 83	416, 348, 870. 54	258, 180	1,140,580	550	3.77	683	3, 59	602
Ohio	350	43,947,472,25	209,836,288.05	155,877	343, 249	171	3.18	251	2.49	99
Cincinnati	10	2,222,270,69	40,911,561.21	4,662	23,952	5	2, 80	10	2.15	
Cleveland	6	597, 937, 53	34,759,234.09	475	10,541	1	4.00	5	1.40	1
Columbus	8	1,606,061.40	16, 107, 957. 41	4,330	16,985	6	3.87	7	2.29	1
Indiana	247	19,344,584.96	98, 383, 328. 79	56,556	252,014	106	3.00	197	2.37	50
Indianapolis	7	181,857.00	22, 436, 124. 62	200	28,944	1	2.00	5	2.00	2
Illinois	401	42, 558, 544. 62	324, 197, 000. 04	136,640	347, 186	221	3.10	222	2.80	179
Chicago	14	354, 316. 05	203, 775, 490. 56	1,546	36,763	3	3.80	14	2.10	
Michigan	97	39, 105, 306, 48	58,093,601.32	130, 519	72,931	90	3.01	54	2.56 2.13	43
Detroit	125	325,000.00 40,774,994.32	23, 831, 529, 27 68, 927, 742, 48	510 135, 551	6,503 106,573	106	3.00 3.00	92	2.13	33
Wisconsin	125	9, 234, 634, 10	28, 140, 629, 42	24,968	12,975	100	2.63	5	2.05	1 1
Minnesota	258	22, 298, 309, 83	122, 075, 597. 66	80, 961	155, 909	179	3.76	209	3, 07	49
Minneapolis.	5	4, 126, 049, 82	36, 593, 100. 76	10, 345	19,778	5	3.00	205	2.00	1 20
St. Paul	6	1, 139, 119, 64	27, 871, 338. 75	3, 639	18,893	3	2.66	6	1.83	
Iowa	30Ĭ	16, 668, 815, 84	83, 719, 746, 31	49, 639	166,036	144	3.88	209	3. 30	92
Cedar Rapids	3	426, 055, 29	2, 203, 447, 92	725	2,817	2	4.00	i	2.00	2
Des Moines	4	346, 108, 99	4, 405, 605, 28	2,001	6, 396	2	3.00	2	2.00	2
Dubuque	3	568, 823. 32	1, 629, 876. 88	1,308	2,891	1	3.00	2	2.50	1
Missouri	118	9, 819, 993. 97	117, 745, 464. 96	21, 139	138, 058	45	3.30	64	2.84	54
Kansas City	6	1, 462, 775. 94	17, 612, 254. 45	2, 118	16,898	3	3.00	3	2.00	3
St. Joseph	3	642, 129. 85	6,028,779.91	1,780	8,210	2	3.00			3
St. Louis	10	4, 302, 878. 36	71, 953, 127. 91	6, 426	30, 441	3_	3.00	10	1.82	
Middle Western States	1,897	234, 518, 022. 27	1,082,978,769.61	766, 912	1,581,956	1,062	3. 31	1,298	2.77	599

North Dakota. South Dakota. Nebraska	133 89 194	7,005,779.35 3,703,238.44 10,658,208.57	18, 581, 142, 40 21, 185, 657, 61 70, 674, 915, 15	$\begin{vmatrix} 4,999 \\ 12,823 \\ 26,348 \end{vmatrix}$	46, 220 45, 874 126, 336	77 47 89	4. 66 4. 22 3. 52	109 72 161	4. 10 4. 05 3. 16	24 17 33
Lincoln	4	350,000.00	3, 902, 814. 79	1,035	7,234	1	3.00	4	2.25	
Omaha	6	5, 027, 936. 05	24, 098, 314. 67	12, 286	16, 696	5	2.95	3	2. 50	3
Kansas	204	6, 454, 238, 60 564, 051, 80	59, 983, 691, 39 2, 079, 171, 57	23, 880 218	188, 103 1, 482	86	3. 30 3. 00	150	2, 90 3, 00	54 1
Topeka	3	47, 250, 06	2, 671, 856, 93	75	4, 125	1	3.00	. 2	2.66	
Wichita	3	303, 215, 63	5, 561, 889, 18	2,418	8,078	2	3.00	ĭ	3, 00	2
Montana.	40	3, 476, 795. 38	24, 106, 989, 88	6, 535	36,730	19	4.00	23	4.06	17
Wyoming	29	2, 085, 717. 88	10, 183, 248. 09	5, 911	19, 876	16	3.90	23	3. 51	6
Colorado	113	10, 735, 215. 25	80, 208, 364, 86	23, 470	113, 448	37	3. 50	85	3. 10	28
Denver	6	7, 971, 134, 70	44, 292, 464. 74	14,766	32,036	3	$\begin{array}{c} 3.00 \\ 3.25 \end{array}$	6	2. 33 2. 50	
Pueblo New Mexico	37	351, 800. 15 1, 103, 695, 98	1, 197, 024. 98 8, 217, 983. 85	1, 462 1, 864	3, 575 30, 695	2 15	3, 25 4, 20	27	2. 50 3. 66	10
Oklahoma.	201	1, 060, 438, 70	32, 931, 073, 42	5,364	112,843	60	4.22	161	3. 83	40
Muskogee	202	174, 937, 48	1, 635, 815, 18	109	3, 111	$\tilde{\mathbf{z}}$	4, 00	1	3,00	ĭ
Oklahoma City	5	284, 366. 51	5, 176, 661. 24	1,857	10, 432	3	3, 33	4	3.00	1
Western States	1,040	46, 283, 328. 15	326, 073, 066. 65	111, 194	720, 125	446	3. 89	811	3. 50	229
3771. t	70	10 000 747 00	00 477 004 07	40, 070	00.040	F.C.	0.74	45	3. 24	07
Washington Seattle	72 4	10, 828, 747. 00 2, 205, 615. 19	66, 477, 884. 07 24, 829, 957, 34	43, 673 4, 516	88, 348 19, 185	56 3	3.74 3.25	45	3. 24 2. 44	27
Spokane	4	3, 411, 059, 39	13, 941, 054, 56	19,039	17, 209	3	2, 63	2	2. 33	
Tacoma	2	1, 185, 506, 53	5, 838, 024, 66	5, 100	4, 184	2	2.63	ĭ	1.75	1
Oregon.	70	1,722,168.62	39, 225, 791, 21	5,940	67, 693	30	3.68	34	3. 51	36
Portland	4	44, 493. 65	18, 964, 180, 08	144	13,876	ĩ	3.00	2	2.00	2
California	147	11, 495, 866. 20	145, 233, 598. 80	26, 265	199, 952	59	3, 60	79	2.40	68
Los Angeles	9		35, 722, 257. 02		41, 480			3	2.00	6
San Francisco	10	1, 676, 261. 90	46, 937, 065. 69	2,548	22, 690	6	2.60	8	1.60	2
IdahoUtah	41 20	823, 839, 58 2, 792, 021, 09	13, 436, 902. 69 14, 310, 527, 40	4,386 12,135	28, 526 20, 369	22 17	4. 20 4. 07	31	3. 70 3. 36	10 13
Utah Salt Lake City	4	1, 280, 532, 96	8, 977, 839, 04	6,628	9,825	3	4.00	1	3.00	3
Nevada	13	1, 165, 114, 68	4, 064, 032, 76	2,395	7, 498	10	3, 50	1	3.00	13
Arizona	13	7, 709, 53	6, 418, 613, 68	346	14, 563		0.00	10	2, 40	3
Alaska	2	43, 078. 38	1,075,122.88	75	1, 424	1	3.00		<b></b>	2
	<del></del>									
Pacific States	378	28, 878, 545. 08	290, 242, 473. 49	95, 215	428, 373	195	3.75	206	2.99	172
United States (including reserve cities)	6, 587	756, 870, 969. 00	4, 370, 892, 978. 84	1,964,298	5, 751, 804	3,512	3.34	4,073	2. 97	2, 514
Hawaii	4	159, 183. 35	1, 790, 275. 77	798	1,243	3	4.00	1	3.00	3
Porto Rico	1		171, 099. 51		282			1	2.00	
Island possessions	5	159, 183. 35	1, 961, 375. 28	798	1,525	3	4.00	2	2. 50	3
United States, including island possessions.	6, 592	757, 030, 152. 35	4, 372, 854, 354. 12	1, 965, 096	5, 753, 329	3, 515	3. 34	4,075	2.97	2,517
Reserve cities	371	79, 118, 186. 07	2, 391, 032, 406. 80	179, 280	848, 515	141	3. 18	314	2.18	57

No. 87.—Abstract of Supplemental Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 8,258 State Banks, Showing Character of Deposits, Number of Depositors (Deposit Accounts), Average Rate of Interest Paid on Savings Accounts and on Nonsavings Accounts, as Shown by the Books of the Banks at Close of Business June 30, 1909.

Charles and assessed this				Number of savings depositors.		Savings (averag	e rate of	All other accounts (excluding banks).			
	Number of banks reporting.	Savings deposits.	Other deposits (bank deposits not included).			Number of banks.	Per cent.	Number of banks reporting average interest paid.	Average per cent.	Number of banks reporting no interest paid.	Number of banks not report- ing this informa- tion.
New Hampshire. Rhode Island. Connecticut.	9 2 5	<b>\$4</b> , 655, 577. 86	\$1,313,601.21 1,264,293.51 6,662,103.79	13,888	3, 311 1, 838 5, 472	7	3. 64	2 1 3	2. 50 2. 25 2. 08	4 1 1	3 I
New England States	16	4, 655, 577. 86	9, 239, 998. 51	13,888	10, 621	7	3. 64	6	2. 24	6	4
New York New York City	39	34, 812, 378. 89 10, 199, 444. 03	289, 584, 698. 11 233, 952, 601. 86 1, 602, 111. 16	142, 892 70, 583	284, 609 178, 403 1, 100	110 13	3. 09 3. 07	107 36	2. 19 1. 74	47 2 1	14 1
Brooklyn. New Jersey. Pennsylvania. Philadelphia.	18 111 3	430, 807, 07 2, 899, 285, 32 86, 687, 332, 65 41, 587, 25	8, 937, 251, 85 7, 130, 648, 11 32, 487, 958, 47 1, 275, 144, 95	4,958 9,844 278,172 242	14,814 18,925 97,146 2,874	6 15 91 1	3. 00 3. 18 3. 32 3. 50	8 11 55 2	1. 78 2. 18 2. 31 2. 12	5 32 1	2 24
Pittsburg Delaware Maryland. Baltimore.	28	48, 665, 405, 85 64, 113, 86 5, 037, 902, 12 1, 885, 970, 00	11, 524, 661. 52 641, 928. 83 2, 472, 254. 38 900, 668. 00	131, 138 212 18, 956 6, 795	21, 114 1, 575 17, 437 5, 330	19 1 28 2	3. 89 2. 62 3. 15 3. 40	16 1 5 1	1. 98 2. 00 2. 50 3. 00	2 1 14 1	9
Eastern States	327	129, 501, 012. 84	332, 317, 487. 90	450,076	419, 692	245	3. 18	179	2. 23	99	49
Virginia. West Virginia North Carolina. South Carolina Georgia. Savannah Florida. Alabama Mississippi Louisiana. New Orleans Texas Arkansas	82 187 117 262 6 65 99 146 116	11, 625, 921, 35 6, 777, 101, 78 5, 294, 433, 56 4, 167, 858, 73 7, 379, 207, 13 2, 345, 294, 53 1, 978, 622, 67 2, 314, 790, 14 4, 149, 233, 11 6, 334, 169, 73 4, 662, 537, 85 414, 253, 40	16, 500, 713, 42 15, 010, 033, 28 9, 965, 072, 27 5, 865, 002, 56 16, 512, 567, 92 2, 017, 338, 35 7, 154, 955, 818, 61 14, 066, 361, 38 20, 971, 116, 82 10, 377, 850, 01 11, 437, 755, 97 7, 432, 445, 55	43, 648 22, 997 32, 868 20, 576 43, 835 8, 412 12, 363 22, 468 20, 092 22, 836 15, 359 1, 451 5, 509	73, 642 63, 145 52, 085 41, 880 79, 101 2, 544 28, 791 44, 426 58, 065 49, 453 11, 163 61, 426 34, 006	22 69 164 106 177 5 60 52 99 83 7 36 63	3. 48 3. 56 3. 90 4. 18 4. 49 3. 80 4. 09 3. 94 3. 84 3. 70 3. 66 3. 90 3. 88	42 35 35 26 83 6 12 14 29 41 6 67	a 3. 71 3. 52 3. 72 4. 00 4. 27 3. 33 3. 62 3. 71 a 4. 08 3. 41 2. 16 a 4. 03 3. 39	63 26 74 68 115 53 60 52 34 1 115	46 21 78 23 64 25 65 41 59

KentuckyLouisville	282 5 168	9, 362, 496, 94 6, 525, 126, 00 2, 720, 969, 63	28, 837, 050. 60 5, 175, 847. 07	20, 437 9, 583	145, 473 15, 102	114 5 87	3. 44 2. 90 3. 58	112 2 44	3. 19 1. 62	105 2 50	65 1
Tennessee			12, 556, 898. 04	11,142	62,770				3. 43		74
Southern States	2,028	63, 670, 319. 64	177, 068, 792. 27	280, 222	794, 263	1,132	3.91	577	3.68	862	589
Ohio. Cincinnati.	294 14	55, 121, 416. 44 11, 492, 181. 06	52, 442, 567. 27 6, 252, 405. 34	233, 246 48, 893	139, 504 9, 041	238 14	3. 35 3. 05	190 10	2.86 2.31	58	46
Clavaland	12	20, 076, 785, 05	7, 553, 642, 00	65, 873	14,362	12	3.96	8	2.06	3	1
0 ~	. 8	625, 114, 60	2,763,711.63	6,735	6, 415	8	3.91	6	3.70	ĭ	î
Columbus		9,022,116.07	31, 527, 021. 48	49, 137	128, 362	92	3.09	160	2.54	20	25
Indianapolis		245, 396, 32 42, 428, 121, 16	179, 607, 05	19, 451	686	233	4.00 3.10	139	2.74		3
Illinois. Chicago		14, 683, 724, 66	62, 883, 581. 39 19, 844, 928. 25	166, 511 68, 995	147, 382 25, 740	25	2.76	24	2. 14	73 1	$\frac{91}{2}$
Michigan.		100, 936, 036, 07	44, 500, 674, 77	383, 203	108, 781	256	3. 45	92	2.88	93	80
Detroit	. 8	31, 358, 008. 79	16, 260, 735. 64	122, 917	16, 243	8	3. 13	5	1.75	2	1
Wisconsin	358	34, 870, 310. 75	55, 952, 249. 21	170, 548	121, 156	280	3. 15	227	2.96	76	55
Ċτ Milwaukee	510	11, 608, 525. 64	9, 345, 561. 42	33, 920	8,710	7	2.86	337	2. 50 3. 38	2	1 1
Minneapolis		20, 075, 232, 58 1, 955, 899, 68	43, 613, 449, 22 4, 047, 747, 59	78, 985 9, 730	117,055 8,306	269	3. 90 3. 33	337	3.38 2.79	113	60
St. Paul		566, 065, 35	804.940.13	2, 429	3,816	2	2.75	2	2. 25	1	ĺ
Iowa	207	16, 789, 920, 90	33, 280, 412, 86	43, 435	80, 476	150	4.01	98	3.88	63	46
Des Moines	. 2	669,754.84	1, 258, 696. 99	398	1,843	1	4.00	1	4.00	1	
Dubuque	1		506, 566, 68		291					200	
Missouri		17, 506, 610. 35 135, 525. 78	103, 453, 478, 00 4, 095, 502, 26	$50,272 \ 1,807$	355, 868 9, 552	235 4	3.31 3.00	310	3. 24 2. 45	266	154
St. Joseph.		314, 569, 26	2, 114, 383, 43	864	3, 123	4	3.00	1	b 3, 25	4	1
St. Louis	10	8, 562, 256, 63	18,893,021.21	23,815	23,004	ةً ا	3. 25	9	2,00	î	
,											
Middle Western States	2,872	296, 749, 764. 32	427, 653, 434. 20	1, 175, 337	1, 198, 584	1,753	3. 42	1,553	3.08	762	557
North Dakota	364	5, 467, 201. 14	19, 997, 187, 88	16,779	63,822	180	5.14	275	4. 41	37	52
South Dakota	332	7, 547, 085. 07	23, 480, 788. 36	22, 642	79, 396	186	4. 56	160	4. 21	120	52
Nebraska	520	10, 900, 758. 50	46, 655, 016. 27	24, 479	143, 761	255	3.77	335	3. 40	126	59
Lincoln Kansas		16, 214. 40 5, 586, 609. 85	262, 657, 74 57, 197, 056, 76	450 21, 144	650 $172,366$	277	4.00 3.27	2 312	$\frac{2,00}{2,92}$	157	112
Kansas City		11, 438, 40	1,301,288.51	21, 144	4,075	211	3.00	4	2. 75	191	112
Topeka	4	360, 848, 04	2,896,361.14	254	6, 522	3	3.00	3	2.33		l ī
Wichita		10, 070. 64	1, 667, 966. 11	127	4, 333	2	3.00	4	2.75		
Montana		1, 522, 131. 05	5,841,881.32	3,934	14, 410	25	4.35	16	4.05	18	6
Wyoming		264, 940. 67 634, 276. 91	2, 965, 171. 68	835	9,354 19,644	23	4. 54 3. 84	18 32	4. 13 c 3. 92	12 23	7 14
Denver		127, 528, 49	5, 921, 345, 88 675, 740, 30	2,789 750	19,044	29 3	4.00	34	03.92	23	14
Pueblo	3	131, 679. 95	403, 060. 98	586	1,075	3	3.50	1	2.50	2	
New Mexico	22	228, 047, 37	1,641,905.52	491	5,887	18	4.33	10	3.10	4	8
Oklahoma		1, 387, 734. 84	25, 830, 771. 01	5,063	123, 347	133	3, 66	273	3. 50	88	26
Muskogee		16,063.96	387, 569, 23	134	1,334	2	3.75	2	3.50	1	
Oklahoma City	4	193, 212. 29	1, 492, 303. 28	458	5, 497	4	4.00	3	2. 50	1	
Western States	2,352	33, 538, 785. 40	189, 531, 124. 68	98, 156	631, 987	1,126	4. 02	1, 431	3.62	585	336
							_				

a Includes certificates of deposit.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>b</sup> On time deposits.

c On certificates of deposit.

NO. 87.—ABSTRACT OF SUPPLEMENTAL REPORTS OBTAINED FOR THE NATIONAL MONETARY COMMISSION FROM 8,258 STATE BANKS, SHOWING CHARACTER OF DEPOSITS, NUMBER OF DEPOSITORS (DEPOSIT ACCOUNTS), AVERAGE RATE OF INTEREST PAID ON SAVINGS ACCOUNTS AND ON NONSAVINGS ACCOUNTS, AS SHOWN BY THE BOOKS OF THE BANKS AT CLOSE OF BUSINESS JUNE 30, 1909—Continued.

			Other deposits	Number of	Number of all other	Savings accounts (average rate of interest paid).		All other accounts (excluding banks).				
	Number of banks reporting.	Savings deposits.	(bank deposits not included).	savings depositors.	depositors (excluding banks).	Number of banks.	Per cent.	Number of banks reporting average interest paid.	Average per cent.	Number of banks reporting no interest paid.	Number of banks not report- ing this informa- tion.	
Washington Seattle Spokane	152 13 5	\$15,719,012.23 10,298,435.06 1,405,387.99	\$34, 835, 746, 43 15, 523, 194, 87 1, 338, 893, 20	55, 153 a 31, 769 4, 323	81,794 5 21,445 2,774	101 13 4	4.00 3.37 3.75	78 3 3	3.84 2.50 2.33	51 6 2	23 4	
Tacoma. Oregon Portland California Los Angeles San Francisco	3 79 8 239 9	1, 265, 623, 99 9, 417, 941, 81 9, 062, 154, 17 31, 316, 020, 87 1, 332, 812, 76	2, 318, 231. 95 18, 743, 407. 51 10, 335, 887. 90 70, 532, 189. 78 2, 206, 276. 69	4, 914 14, 531 12, 460 74, 661 8, 440	3, 626 35, 919 9, 546 143, 231 c 12, 946	3 36 7 164 9	3.83 3.69 3.57 3.75 3.83	3 31 5 69 4	2. 50 3. 66 3. 20 2. 85 2. 50	23 1 104 3	25 2 66 2	
San Francisco Idaho Utah Salt Lake City Nevada Arizona Alaska	81 54	7, 021, 881, 25 788, 193, 68 5, 099, 356, 10 1, 745, 180, 37 1, 234, 813, 27 1, 258, 333, 27 601, 953, 64	24, 980, 362, 78 7, 989, 330, 03 11, 195, 500, 09 5, 080, 124, 23 4, 156, 527, 59 7, 127, 463, 75 3, 201, 026, 52	9, 131 4, 788 22, 321 5, 846 2, 262 4, 332 445	15, 185 25, 490 30, 545 7, 099 6, 388 16, 237 3, 389	8 39 49 4 9 14 6	4.37 4.19 4.00 3.79 3.72 4.35 3.91	7 59 18 1 3 6	2. 04 3. 80 3. 25 2. 00 3. 33 2. 08	5 12 25 4 9 12 5	2 10 11 2 7 1	
Pacific States	650	65, 435, 624. 87	157, 781, 191. 70	178, 493	342, 993	418	3.89	264	3. 46	241	145	
United States (including reserve cities)	8, 245	593, 551, 084. 93	1, 293, 592, 029. 26	2, 196, 172	3, 398, 140	4, 681	3. 71	4,010	3.35	2,555	1,680	
Hawaii	7 6	3, 506, 180. 58 563, 879. 37	6, 532, 519. 45 5, 446, 089. 93	10, 527 9, 490	5, 549 2, 535	4 6	4. 18 4. 41	2 4	1.96 3.87	3 2	2	
Island possessions	13	4, 070, 059. 95	11, 978, 609. 38	20,017	8,084	10	4. 32	6	3. 23	5	2	
United States and island possessions	8, 258	597, 621, 144. 88	1, 305, 570, 638. 64	2, 216, 189	3, 406, 224	4, 691	3. 71	4,016	3. 34	2, 560	1,682	
Reserve cities	295	210, 048, 512. 00	440, 554, 843. 30	732, 769	480,808	232	3. 41	202	2. 25	61	32	

a Includes 16,420 savings depositors reported by 1 bank. b Includes 6,000 other depositors reported by 1 bank.

No. 88.—Abstract of Supplemental Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 627 Mutual Savings Banks, Showing Amount of Deposits, Number of Depositors (Deposit Accounts), Average Rate of Interest Paid, Together with the Aggregate Amount of Interest Paid Depositors during Past Year as Shown by the Books of the Banks at Close of Business April 28, 1909.

			1	S	laving:	s accounts.
States and reserve cities. [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks report- ing.	Savings deposits.	Number of sav- ings de- positors.	Average of int paid paid Number of banks.	erest	Aggregate amount of interest paid during past year.
Maine New Hampshire Vermont Massachusetts Boston Rhode Island Connecticut	51 43 21 187 15 18 85	208, 831, 786, 34 69, 298, 014, 42 255, 811, 170, 99	226, 166 158, 270 104, 620 2, 002, 010 612, 516 130, 231 540, 672	51 43 21 187 15 18 85	3. 88 3. 55 3. 82 3. 96 3. 95 3. 94 3. 96	\$3,257,230.10 2,717,970.69 1,456,271.30 26,957,066.02 7,519,600.64 2,573,854.12 9,639,654.67
New England States	405	1,252,669,447.32	3,161,969	405	3.89	46,602,046.90
New York. New York City. Albany Brooklyn New Jersey	137 32 7 20 26	1, 405, 239, 941, 56 743, 716, 519, 00 68, 109, 824, 28 216, 262, 866, 93 86, 485, 014, 98	2,760,343 1,335,256 99,766 447,768 266,101	137 32 7 20 26	3.90 3.91 3.96 4.00 3.47	51,733,174,12 27,580,833,59 2,563,318,02 7,998,029,37 2,958,335,97
Pennsylvania. Philadelphia Pittsburg.	11 7 1	166, 095, 376, 28 135, 956, 204, 82 25, 388, 215, 29	452, 487 382, 088 50, 277	11 7	3.32 3.21 4.00	5,550,485.37 4,429,060.53 964,016.31
Delaware. Maryland. Baltimore.	23 13	9,135,409.30 83,726,968.89 81,026,961.82	25, 380 223, 197 215, 487	23 13	4.00 3.48 3.57	342, 834, 49 2, 782, 129, 55 2, 697, 131, 22
Eastern States	19	1,750,682,711.01	3,737,508	199	3.76	63, 366, 959. 50
West Virginia	1	1,191,002.72	4,975	1	4. 50	47,113.81
Southern States	1	1,191,002.72	4,975	1	4. 50	47, 113. 81
Ohio Cleveland Indiana Wisconsin Milwaukee Minnesota Minneapolis.	3 1 5 3 2 10 4	53, 929, 278, 26 49, 683, 063, 34 10, 974, 680, 99 1, 144, 513, 06 50, 682, 42 18, 280, 647, 27 13, 061, 365, 40	104, 205 84, 925 32, 039 6, 249 231 81, 642 58, 649	3 1 5 3 a 1 10 4	3.83 4.00 3.90 4.25 4.50 3.60 3.75	2,022,697.50 1,878,395.87 384,140.58 39,316.76 1,409.81 558,813.28 409,955.70
St. Paul.	3	3,630,070.54	16,083	3	3.33	93, 962. 26
Middle Western States	21	84,329,119.58	224, 135	21	3.79	3,004,968.12
California	1 1	49,891,424.04 49,891,424.04	75, 992 75, 992	1	4.00 4.00	1,878,462.08 1,878,462.08
Pacific States	1	49,891,424.04	75,992	1	4.00	1,878,462.08
United States (including reserve cities)	627	3, 138, 763, 704. 67	7, 204, 579	627	3.85	114, 899, 550. 41
Reserve cities	106	1, 595, 608, 984. 22	3, 379, 038	105	3.83	58,014,175.40

a One bank, recently organized, reported no interest paid.

No. 89.—Abstract of Supplemental Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 913 Stock Savings Banks Showing Amount of Deposits, Number of Depositors (Deposit Accounts), Average Rate of Interest Paid, Together with the Aggregate Amount of Interest Paid Depositors during Past Year, as shown by the Books of the Banks at Close of Business April 28, 1909.

				Sa	vings	accounts.
States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks report- ing.	Savings deposits.4	Number of sav- ings de- positors.	A verag of int pai	erest	Aggregate amount of in- terest paid
	6.			Num- ber of banks.	Per cent.	during past year.
New Hampshire	8	\$5,511,286.34	16,071	8	3.50	\$181, 298. 41
New England States	8	5,511,286.34	16,071	8	3.50	181, 298. 41
New Jersey Maryland District of Columbia Washington.	1 21 12 12	11, 645, 556, 79 4, 698, 147, 48 11, 295, 975, 38 11, 295, 975, 38	31,099 20,372 54,069 54,069	1 21 12 12	3.50 3.11 2.71 2.71	368, 592, 67 133, 986, 11 176, 545, 08 176, 545, 08
Eastern States	34	27, 639, 679. 65	105,540	34	2.98	679, 123. 86
Virginia. West Virginia. North Carolina. South Carolina. Georgia. Savannah.	20 9 21 22 16 1	9, 257, 197, 10 4, 461, 369, 10 6, 231, 263, 80 8, 502, 166, 13 7, 117, 302, 51 2, 615, 908, 31	32,212 23,706 37,967 27,129 31,953 5,314	20 9 21 22 16 1	3. 28 3. 70 3. 81 4. 07 4. 35 5. 75	284, 648. 95 153, 655. 11 177, 181. 82 290, 569. 83 256, 185. 32 123, 692. 10
Florida. Alabama. Mississippi Louisiana. New Orleans. Arkansas.	4 7 12 8 4 4	955, 006. 78 1, 860, 682. 96 2, 002, 908. 71 12, 540, 359. 35 11, 442, 181. 36 534, 079. 79 1, 080, 306. 46 6 390, 180. 32 11, 111, 214. 81	12,271 7,640 46,474 40,054 2,406	4 7 12 8 4 4	3.85 4.00 3.47 3.33 3.04 4.00	26, 036, 29 28, 875, 36 51, 089, 37 301, 527, 23 285, 157, 10 6, 111, 43
Kentucky. Louisville. Tennessee.	9 1 21	1,080,306.46 b 390,180.32 11,111,214.81	9,368 5,051 37,992	$\begin{array}{c c} & 9 \\ & 1 \\ & 21 \end{array}$	3. 10 3. 00 3. 31	28, 314. 47 9, 269. 10 166, 141. 59
Southern States	153	65, 653, 857. 50	275, 413	153	3. 68	1,770,336.77
Ohio. Cincinnati. Cleveland. Columbus. Michigan Detroit. Minnesota.	38 6 1 1 14 3 1	43, 924, 680, 59 17, 288, 736, 05 1, 622, 965, 70 679, 983, 72 30, 490, 348, 22 c 20, 665, 811, 05 5 3, 489, 181, 00	191,017 60,535 5,327 2,435 74,178 43,733 10,902	38 6 1 1 14 3 1	3.09 2.87 4.00 3.00 2.86 2.96 3.50	1, 222, 852, 09 446, 935, 78 50, 432, 48 18, 495, 50 768, 705, 42 563, 995, 10
Minneapolis.  Iowa. Cedar Rapids. Des Moines. Dubuque	1 474 5 7 3	b 3, 489, 181, 00 115, 619, 099, 05 6, 491, 932, 09 8, 090, 253, 12 3, 221, 827, 83	10, 902 315, 645 19, 808 20, 010 14, 466	1 474 5 7 3	3.50 3.67 4.00 3.75 3.50	107, 960. 00 107, 960. 00 3, 340, 929. 33 214, 652. 55 227, 243. 86 99, 306. 3
Middle Western States	527	193, 523, 308. 86	591,742	527	3.60	5,440,446.89
South Dakota. Nebraska. Lincoln. Omaha. Kansas.	10 11 2 1 13	684,113.68 2,618,239.87 607,025.50 1,103,950.00 2,836,344.24 244,833.92	3,024 16,846 3,628 8,137 16,031	10 11 2 1 1 13	4. 21 3. 34 3. 37 4. 00 3. 34	18,043.96 77,348.49 16,734.00 34,957.11 67,691.0
Kansas City. Topeka Wichita. Montana Colorado.	1 2 2 3	244, 833. 92 1, 498, 099. 89 206, 803. 74 3, 368, 053. 01 3, 192, 904. 69	16,031 1,700 8,450 2,195 4,067 14,185	1 2 2 3	3. 00 3. 25 3. 50 3. 25 3. 95	67, 691.0 2, 725.7 36, 916.2 4, 210.0 46, 517.5 83, 491.1
Denver. Pueblo. New Mexico.	3	c 523, 871. 71 1, 402, 449. 64 415, 471. 54	4, 434 3, 733 1, 575	8 3 1 4	3. 24 3. 10 3. 62	20, 215. 7 42, 777. 8 8, 558. 6
Western States	49	13, 115, 127. 03	55,728	49	3. 63	301,650.8

a Includes other individual deposits.

b Includes savings deposits only.

c Includes 1 bank with savings deposits only.

No. 89.—Abstract of Supplemental Reports Obtained for the National Mone-TARY COMMISSION FROM 913 STOCK SAVINGS BANKS SHOWING AMOUNT OF DEPOSITS, NUMBER OF DEPOSITORS (DEPOSIT ACCOUNTS), AVERAGE RATE OF INTEREST PAID, TOGETHER WITH THE AGGREGATE AMOUNT OF INTEREST PAID DEPOSITORS DURING PAST YEAR, AS SHOWN BY THE BOOKS OF THE BANKS AT CLOSE OF BUSINESS APRIL 28, 1909—Continued.

				Sav	vings a	ecounts.
States and reserve cities.  [Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	Num- ber of banks report-	Savings deposits.a	Number of sav- ings de- positors.	Averag of int pai	erest	Aggregate amount of in- terest paid
,	ing.			Num- ber of banks.	Per cent.	during past
Washington Seattle Tacoma Oregon. Portland California Los Angeles. San Francisco. Idaho. Utah. Salt Lake City	2 1 6 1 121 8 12 4 3	\$3,792,593.06 2,029,852.09 b 48,781.83 1,010,762.03 b 574,478.99 176,231,546.61 c16,290,557.53 87,477,466.08 c 159,794.52 8,540,412.18 7,500,216.78	12, 355 8, 408 279 3, 339 1, 701 322, 034 47, 612 108, 590 1, 217 29, 195 25, 314	8 2 1 6 1 121 8 12 4 3 2	3. 68 4. 00 4. 00 3. 60 4. 00 3. 62 2. 97 4. 00 4. 25 3. 64 3. 61	\$80, 865, 39 46, 501, 14 1, 657, 25 31, 623, 91 19, 402, 08 6, 244, 444, 71 394, 262, 47 3, 345, 365, 57 4, 342, 24 293, 178, 55 259, 147, 34
Pacific States	142	189, 735, 108. 40	368, 140	142	3.64	6,654,454.80
United States (including reserve cities)	913	495, 178, 367. 78	1,412,634	913	3.60	15,027,311.56
Reserve cities	83	206, 803, 323. 63	505,885	83	3. 39	6, 548, 557. 60

a Includes other individual deposits.
 b Includes savings deposits only.
 c Two banks with aggregate deposits approximating \$20,000,000 failed to furnish supplemental report.

No. 90.—Abstract of Supplemental Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 993 Private Banks, Showing Character of Deposits, Number of Depositors (Deposit Accounts), Average Rate of Interest Paid on Savings Accounts and on Nonsavings Accounts, as Shown by the Books of the Banks at Close of Business June 30, 1909.

States and reserve cities.	Number				Number of		account ge rate of t paid).	All otl	ner accounts	(excluding b	oanks).
[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	of banks report- ing.	Savings deposits. (ø)	Other deposits (bank deposits not included).	Number of savings depositors.	other de- positors (banks not included).	Number of banks.	Per cent.	Number of banks re- porting average interest paid.	Average per cent.	Number of banks re- porting no interest paid.	Number of banks not reporting this infor- mation.
New York New Jersey Pennsylvania Maryland	21 7 21 1	\$807, 320. 49 398, 213. 34 1,515, 474. 26 26, 644. 37	\$1,989,513.54 7,471.00 2,643,150.94 13,473.17	2,936 2,147 4,015 108	6,119 457 9,094 168	14 4 21 1	3. 00 3. 50 3. 02 3. 00	3 1 3	2. 83 3. 25 2. 66	10 1 13	8 5 5 1
Eastern States	50	2,747,652.46	4, 653, 608. 65	9,206	15,838	40	3.06	7	2. 81	24	19
Virginia. North Carolina South Carolina Georgia Florida. Alabama Mississippi Texas. Galveston San Antonio Arkansas	2 3 12 4 9 4 30	139, 762. 00 2, 309. 30 283, 627. 13 105, 531. 17 88, 043. 12 236, 915. 59 10, 500. 00 22, 194. 11	101, 847. 00 13, 640, 10 267, 615, 16 377, 326, 49 253, 255, 76 710, 743, 33 268, 988, 96 4, 403, 776, 20 189, 391, 90 2, 009, 000, 00 133, 646, 84	473 30 573 247 144 847 9 119	221 258 688 2,772 1,763 4,275 1,182 12,398 12,398 555 1,093	1 1 3 6 4 4 1 3	4.00 4.00 4.66 5.08 4.00 4.00 4.33	1 5 1 1 3 7	4.00 4.70 2.50 2.00 3.66 3.32	2 2 3 7 1 14 1	1 1 5 5
Southern States	70	974, 139. 46	6, 530, 839. 84	2,782	24,650	24	4.39	20	3.76	31	19
OhioIndianaTridiananolis	153	5,335,502.03 2,296,060.50	11,848,646.84 14,744,740.05 7,289.83	19,760 7,217	37, 184 55, 173 33	6 <b>1</b> 55	3. 24 3. 03	45 105	3. 03 2. 38	36 24	23 24 1
Indianapolis Illinois Chicago Michigan Iowa Des Moines	255 10 102 111 1	10, 847, 910, 44 833, 762, 24 3, 905, 944, 26 4, 256, 772, 49 20, 423, 99	27, 464, 333, 76 1,048, 559, 53 3,557, 924, 16 9,149, 398, 98 34,803, 94	42,929 8,266 19,059 10,017 (b)	88, 429 4, 581 13, 994 27, 642 (b)	173 10 83 71	3. 08 2. 67 3. 57 4. 01	81 4 26 59	3. 05 1. 75 3. 32 3. 77	99 2 34 23	75 4 42 29

Missouri	39 1 c1	548, 268. 31 173, 596. 30 140, 311. 22	2, 873, 437, 32 124, 268, 64 64, 325, 17	15,321 2,030 c12,564	13,932 1,500 587	8 1 1	3. 70 4. 00 3. 50	20 1 1	2. 95 2. 50 4. 00		13
Middle Western States	764	27, 190, 458. 03	69, 638, 481. 11	114,303	236, 354	451	3. 34	336	2.98	222	206
South Dakota Nebraska Kansas Wichita	14 6 5 1	280, 673. 81 58, 849. 35	1,446,525.53 521,350.55 560,752.48 131,635.28	859 165	3,956 1,088 1,619 244	8	4. 00 3. 33	5 3 2	d 4. 40 3. 33 3. 50	8 2 3	1 1
Montana Wyoming. Colorado.	8 4 32	177, 223. 59 23, 841. 33 552, 503. 67	604, 206. 57 48, 563. 05 2, 581, 021. 18	525 57 1,173	1,775 371 8,523	7 3 8	4. 64 4. 66 4. 02	1 1 12	e 5, 00 4, 00 3, 91	4 1 12	3 2 8
Western States	69	1,093,091.75	5,762,419.36	2,779	17,332	29	4. 16	24	3, 95	30	15
Washington Oregon Portland California Idaho Utah Nevada Arizona	11 9 1 7 6 2 3	92, 892. 76 14, 236. 89 8, 185. 99 242, 761. 38 17, 858. 14 71, 501. 99	551, 301. 15 2,269, 993. 53 172, 858. 10 692, 191. 16 262, 971. 99 72, 099. 36 226, 158. 18 61, 680. 72	261 109 70 1,094 81 250	2, 103 6, 574 520 2, 131 1, 305 703 582 97	6 2 1 3 3 2	4. 00 4. 50 4. 00 3. 50 4. 26 4. 50	6 1 1 2 1 2	3, 00 3, 50 2, 00 3, 75 3, 75 2, 50 3, 50	4 3 4 2 1	1 2 2 1 2
Pacific States	40	439, 251. 16	4, 136, 396. 09	1,795	13,495	16	4. 08	18	3.32	14	8
United States (including reserve cities)	993	a 32, 444, 592, 86	90, 721, 745. 05	130,865	307,669	560	3. 43	405	3.08	321	267
Reserve cities	18	1,176,279.74	3,782,132.39	22,930	8,823	13	2.93	7	1.93	3	8

a Fifty per cent, approximately, are certificates of deposit or time deposits.
b Number not stated.
c Department store bank.

d Includes certificates of deposit.
• On time deposits.

No. 91.—Abstract of Supplemental Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 862 Loan and Trust Companies, Showing Character of Deposits, Number of Depositors (Deposit Accounts), Average Rate of Interest Paid on Savings Accounts and on Nonsavings Accounts, as Shown by the Books of the Companies at Close of Business June 30, 1909.

States and reserve cities.	Number of com-				Number of	(averag	accounts e rate of t paid).	All oth	ier accounts	(excluding h	anks).
[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	panies report- ing.	Savings deposits.	Allother deposits (bank deposits not included).	Number of savings de- positors.	all other depositors (excluding banks).	Number of com- panies.	Per cent.	Number of banks re- porting average interest paid.	Average per cent.	Number of banks re- porting no interest paid.	Number of banks not reporting this infor- mation.
Maine Vermont Massachusetts Boston Rhode Island Connecticut	19 10	\$15, 376, 527. 36 18, 878, 526. 35 7, 125, 738. 25 2, 592, 957. 43 43, 617, 464. 16 3, 051, 660. 95	\$11,693,801.52 2,531,929.81 213,327,154.73 172,301,133.29 52,463,418.73 13,286,530.29	51,140 52,135 15,722 847 57,230 10,349	21,507 7,680 124,361 78,447 34,332 19,550	34 23 17 5 7	3. 80 3. 81 3. 42 3. 57 4. 00 3. 83	24 2 41 19 7 15	2.15 2.00 2.08 2.04 2.23 2.06	8 8 2 2	3 13
New England States	130	88,049,917.07	293, 302, 835. 08	186,576	207, 430	90	3.75	89	2.10	23	18
New York New York City Albany Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania. Philadelphia. Pittsburg. Delaware Maryland Baltimore District of Columbia. Washington	80 37 2 8 70 233 55 27 10 13 7 5	66, 964, 224, 91 21, 692, 099, 28 3, 255, 736, 22 1, 638, 076, 77 72, 917, 470, 11 96, 132, 802, 92 21, 937, 647, 04 20, 363, 403, 79 865, 030, 26 1, 206, 305, 16 404, 575, 665 7, 275, 506, 93 7, 275, 506, 93	1,133,768,584,08 977,750,705.03 4,902,365.49 63,754,317.05 77,558,134.58 228,261,675.23 129,555,218.91 46,528,816.23 6,263,372.50 26,525,018.02 25,923,807.37 17,438,028.50 17,438,028.50	72, 522 6, 234 1, 865 11 238, 397 358, 217 89, 543 42, 189 6, 096 3, 414 1, 630 32, 682 32, 682	288, 666 125, 366 6, 986 42, 395 93, 359 310, 951 126, 036 36, 438 17, 464 13, 865 10, 804 38, 383 38, 383	34 7 2 1 69 206 45 27 11 10 4 4	3. 33 3. 27 3. 86 3. 00 3. 14 3. 39 3. 16 3. 87 3. 00 3. 38 2. 75 2. 75	74 36 2 8 62 144 55 27 7 7 9 7 4	2. 36 2. 40 1. 75 2. 37 2. 20 2. 15 2. 04 1. 90 2. 14 2. 55 2. 50 2. 50	4 1 4 67	2 22 3 2 1 1
Eastern States	411	245, 361, 340. 29	1,489,814,812.91	711, 328	763, 188	334	3.37	300	2.23	77	34
Virginia. West Virginia North Carolina. Texas Dallas. Fort Worth	5 10 4 27 1 1	1,243,161.21 1,196,884.06 1,390,734.38 2,242,102.16	886, 523. 00 3, 567, 118. 42 2, 853, 132. 73 8, 130, 818. 61 168, 000. 00 165, 927. 70	4,992 8,514 10,145 11,074	6,386 9,557 4,984 19,236 650 500	5 9 4 14	3.40 3.46 4.00 3.82 4.00 4.00	1 6 2 15	3.00 3.08 3.00 3.80	3 3 2 7 1	1 1 5
Houston. San Antonio. Kentucky. Louisville. Tennessee.	1 1 25 2 2 2	1, 203, 830. 00 26, 000. 00 3, 020, 175. 81 1, 212, 223. 17 1, 107, 288. 14	2, 290, 853. 00 304, 000. 00 5, 983, 796. 63 1, 075, 159. 38 3, 754, 242. 46	5,000 25 16,823 10,329 10,205	2,700 800 15,312 1,839 1,339	1 13 2 2	4.00 3.04 3.00 3.00	13 1	3. 00 2. 00	1 11 1 2	1
Southern States	73	10, 200, 345. 76	25,085,631.85	61,753	56,814	47	3.47	37	3. 33	28	8

$\alpha$	
Ü	1
-	1

Ohio. Cincinnati Cleveland Columbus Indiana Indianapolis. Illinois Chicago Wisconsin Milwaukee Minnesota Minneapolis St. Paul Iowa Des Moines Missouri Kansas City St. Joseph St. Louis	12 2 4 2 83 6 36 15 8 4 4 2 1 1 1 4 2 34 4 3 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	72, 023, 581. 19 4, 182, 986, 89 60, 282, 065, 87 2, 406, 258, 39 27, 247, 313, 69 8, 099, 041, 68 162, 480, 384, 28 145, 384, 727, 41 2, 237, 470, 89 2, 106, 950, 24 406, 934, 17 326, 310, 72 645, 355, 25 435, 000, 00 21, 305, 946, 14 2, 548, 480, 56 1, 176, 484, 54 16, 602, 520, 79	32, 291, 019, 26 4, 986, 187, 79 23, 577, 794, 80 1, 327, 708, 73 15, 662, 810, 02 3, 455, 234, 52 172, 191, 053, 33 162, 805, 907, 26 3, 220, 390, 26 7, 692, 76 1, 082, 502, 82 839, 649, 61 242, 853, 21 2, 597, 472, 99 2, 155, 145, 21 59, 472, 631, 16 11, 673, 597, 29 914, 520, 17 44, 454, 990, 02	157, 411 18, 251 119, 591 12, 351 126, 272 47, 905 475, 123 415, 899 12, 617 10, 698 4, 777 1, 277 3, 500 810 300 131, 823 26, 593 7, 090 88, 090	40, 662 3, 649 28, 498 4, 959 27, 337 1, 540 57, 182 41, 740 2, 338 2, 398 1, 990 2, 370 1, 895 1, 821 1, 050 55, 176 12, 636 1, 862 30, 404	12 2 4 4 2 75 6 36 15 7 4 2 1 1 2 1 32 4 4 3 10	3.68 2.85 3.81 4.00 3.26 3.21 2.99 2.89 3.00 3.50 4.00 3.50 4.00 3.22 2.23 3.23 3.26	9 2 2 2 6 9 6 9 5 2 3 1 3 7 3 2 1 1 4 4 2 2 3 1 4 4 2 3 1 0	3.00 2.00 b 4.37 4.50 2.12 1.85 2.00 2.03	2 1 10 10 1 7 1 1	
Middle Western States	179	286, 733, 296. 33	286, 517, 879. 84	908,833	186,946	166	3.22	145	2.40	23	11
North Dakota	2 5 5 3 11 4	533, 315. 27 858, 198. 55 1, 228, 289. 65 12, 188. 07 4, 971, 694. 12 4, 475, 832. 69 27, 106. 31	125, 031. 72 1, 453, 725. 56 2, 830, 687. 93 63, 754. 76 4, 905, 307. 44 2, 864, 240. 38 107, 367. 95	1, 996 3, 664 6, 015 16 21, 187 15, 725 80	35 2,341 5,464 310 9,471 2,831 300	2 5 4 1 11 4	4. 00 3. 80 4. 00 6. 00 3. 75 3. 75 3. 00	1 2 2 3 6 2	2.00 2.50 3.00 3.16 2.83 2.25	3 2 3 1	1 1 2 1 1
Western States	27	7, 630, 791. 97	9, 485, 875. 36	32, 958	17, 921	24	3.88	14	2.82	8	5
Washington. Seattle. Spokane. Tacoma. Oregon Portland. California. Los Angeles. San Francisco. Idaho Pacific States. United States (including reserve cities).	14 5 4 2 5 3 14 5 4 9	4, 612, 171. 73 1, 761, 165, 39 993, 662, 10 1, 044, 145, 26 2, 876, 554, 52 2, 833, 890, 89 12, 050, 818, 16 2, 840, 482, 54 7, 725, 152, 78 182, 181, 28 19, 721, 725, 69	11, 854, 798. 67 5, 289, 040. 31 3, 596, 576. 10 2, 396, 007. 22 4, 712, 003. 95 4, 392, 346. 37 25, 559, 422. 03 5, 911, 439. 87 18, 217, 822. 95 1, 384, 453. 51 43, 510, 698. 16	24, 287 12, 038 6, 587 5, 151 13, 365 13, 202 25, 442 4, 800 11, 989 791 63, 885	23, 442 11, 580 6, 847 2, 712 5, 872 5, 417 19, 347 9, 837 6, 414 2, 726 51, 387	13 5 3 2 4 3 11 4 3 7	3. 82 3. 75 3. 83 3. 75 3. 50 3. 33 3. 66 3. 16 3. 86 3. 92 3. 75	11 3 4 1 1 4 3 9 5 4 4 4 28	2. 32 1. 41 2. 07 2. 00 3. 25 2. 66 1. 90 2. 22 2. 20 2. 75 2. 38	3 2 1 1 4 4 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	1 1 3 4 80
Reserve cities	247	347, 822, 283. 07	1,742,010,086.52	1,008,192	647, 590	177	3.36	230	2.17	10	7

 $<sup>\</sup>boldsymbol{a}$  Includes interest on certificates of deposit and on mortgages sold.

b Includes interest on debenture bonds.

No. 92.—Abstract of Supplemental Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 18,245 Banks (National, State, Savings, and Private, and Loan and Trust Companies) Showing Character of Deposits, Number of Depositors (Deposit Accounts), Average Rate of Interest Paid on Savings Accounts and on Nonsavings Accounts, the Aggregate Amount of Interest Paid by Savings Banks During Past Year. Information Relative to Savings Banks of Date April 28, 1909, and All Other Banks June 30, 1909.

						S	avings a	ecounts.	All oth	er account	s (excludin	g banks).
States and reserve cities.	Number of banks	Savings	Other deposits (bank deposits	Number of savings	Number of all other depositors	Average interest		Aggregate amount of in-	Number of banks	Average	Number of banks	Number of banks not re-
[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	report- ing.	deposits.a	not included).	deposi- tors.b	(excluding banks).b	Number of banks.	Per cent.	terest paid by savings banks past year.	reporting average interest paid.	per cent.c	reporting no interest paid.	porting this in- forma- tion.
Maine New Hampshire Vermont Massachusetts Boston Rhode Island Connecticut	165 116 91 427 56 52 189	\$118,779,073.51 84,059,715.22 65,894,009.08 747,150,028.15 211,424,743.77 116,570,308.30 259,717,880.73	\$30, 191, 122, 71 16, 857, 341, 92 10, 444, 951, 86 574, 028, 255, 35 424, 797, 194, 63 75, 469, 315, 30 82, 108, 044, 13	332, 687 197, 757 178, 585 2, 049, 137 613, 363 192, 415 553, 901	60, 420 36, 643 27, 765 304, 515 110, 814 50, 983 90, 896	131 72 74 244 20 31 98	3. 76 3. 40 3. 66 3. 63 3. 85 3. 93 3. 92	\$3, 257, 230. 10 2, 899, 269. 10 1, 456, 271. 30 26, 957, 066. 02 7, 519, 600. 64 2, 573, 854. 12 9, 639, 654. 67	73 30 15 216 41 25 71	2. 25 2. 33 2. 56 2. 14 2. 05 2. 20 2. 17	38 32 42 24 9 30	54 54 34 187 15 18
New England States	1,040	1, 392, 171, 014. 99	789, 099, 031. 27	3, 504, 482	571, 222	650	3. 69	46, 783, 345. 31	430	2. 19	175	435
New York New York City Albany Brooklyn New Jersey Pennsylvania Philadelphia Pittsburg Delaware Maryland Baltimore District of Columbia Washington	13 41 300 1,144 99	1,595,039,940.38 775,638,062.31 72,288,552.31 218,331,750.77 208,548,010.81 520,488,711.85 161,400,959,43 105,996,127.50 11,628,354.02 125,676,628.60 85,799,062.61 18,892,588.86 18,892,588.86	2, 480, 961, 339. 57 2, 054, 066, 564, 20 19, 914, 795. 59 95, 872, 085. 94 185, 323, 631. 01 775, 697, 657. 94 342, 257, 619. 23 168, 598, 754. 00 14, 474, 965. 19 96, 033, 445. 94 69, 228, 196. 11 42, 988, 470. 68 41, 961, 212. 35	3, 238, 890 1, 412, 073 101, 756 452, 737 641, 868 1, 270, 023 485, 549 235, 736 35, 668 346, 317 224, 029 87, 711 87, 711	1,014,800 391,280 14,495 67,081 299,911 1,135,204 175,716 102,073 41,009 159,611 41,718 75,782 72,976	551 52 11 27 245 967 63 67 29 162 21 17	3. 29 3. 61 3. 81 3. 74 3. 25 2. 97 3. 08 3. 00 3. 15 3. 48 2. 68 2. 68	51, 733, 174, 12 27, 580, 833, 59 2, 563, 318, 02 7, 998, 029, 37 3, 326, 928, 64 4, 429, 060, 53 964, 016, 31 342, 834, 49 2, 916, 115, 66 2, 697, 131, 22 176, 545, 08	418 107 4 21 177 532 89 69 20 67 23 12	2. 37 2. 02 2. 00 2. 08 2. 22 2. 46 2. 06 1. 94 2. 37 2. 49 2. 43 2. 23 2. 19	252 6 2 85 550 3 16 60 2 3 3	161 33 7 20 38 62 7 3 5 5 56 13 13
Eastern States	2, 527	2, 480, 274, 234. 52	3, 595, 479, 510. 33	5, 620, 477	2, 726, 317	1,971	3. 11	64, 046, 083. 36	1,226	2.39	966	335
Virginia. West Virginia North Carolina. South Carolina Georgia. Savannah	275 173	43, 118, 686. 54 23, 454, 441. 87 18, 200, 868. 55 18, 700, 513. 25 19, 816, 184. 52 5, 050, 534. 46	54, 832, 467, 30 44, 233, 937, 33 28, 344, 660, 47 14, 624, 910, 00 44, 037, 052, 76 2, 913, 825, 36	126, 867 91, 628 103, 744 66, 553 99, 236 14, 071	194, 620 157, 653 102, 646 68, 040 155, 891 3, 397	135 155 235 159 250 7	3. 29 3. 50 3. 90 4. 14 4. 43 4. 03	284, 648. 95 200, 768. 92 177, 181. 82 290, 569. 83 256, 185. 32 123, 692. 10	88 96 56 36 137 8	d 3. 45 3. 31 3. 64 3. 83 4. 19 3. 21	132 62 119 91 159	68 32 100 46 85

$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	Florida Alabama Mississippi Louisiana New Orleans Texas Dallas Fort Worth Galveston Houston San Antonio Waco Arkansas Kentucky Louisville Tennessee	110 187 192 159 16 763 7 8 4 8 8 8 5 163 454 18 275	8, 572, 792, 04 7, 810, 548, 36 7, 432, 239, 32 21, 356, 283, 90 16, 586, 783, 49 9, 157, 931, 75 54, 659, 92 94, 042, 77 760, 739, 77 2, 845, 547, 20 26, 000, 00 222, 368, 46 2, 932, 762, 63 21, 373, 542, 65 13, 274, 489, 05 21, 327, 318, 53	22, 618, 211. 88 32, 162, 438. 49 23, 487, 022. 53 49, 043, 240. 44 26, 392, 293. 69 151, 951, 660. 16 15, 829, 955. 33 8, 510, 849. 77 1, 809, 911. 11 13, 520, 971. 37 11, 129, 720. 14 3, 319, 547. 20 18, 543, 500. 23 87, 752, 518. 17 26, 942, 659. 29 53, 402, 514. 74	38, 380 50, 725 31, 551 80, 733 55, 576 34, 484 1, 350 1, 918 11, 470 25 143 14, 187 50, 594 29, 779 85, 643	68, 509 109, 676 87, 172 83, 081 18, 443 448, 822 20, 344 15, 533 2, 810 18, 458 14, 434 9, 006 69, 681 302, 276 36, 878 168, 234	97   95   125   127   13   12   127   14   3   3   7   1   2   85   183   14   148	4. 05 3. 80 3. 65 3. 44 4. 28 4. 00 3. 74 3. 66 3. 84 4. 00 4. 00 3. 31 2. 96 3. 52	26, 036, 29 28, 875, 36 51, 089, 37 301, 527, 23 285, 157, 10 6, 111, 43 28, 314, 47 9, 269, 10 166, 141, 59	36   46   46   46   54   11   349   4   8   3   5   5   4   69   209   209   13   95	3. 44 3. 73 4 3. 86 3. 37 2. 45 3. 95 3. 00 2. 68 3. 17 3. 00 2. 70 3. 47 3. 47 3. 45	70 (108 69 56 56 1 341 3 1 1 1 61 170 3 85	4 33 77 49 4 73 2 2 33 75 2 95
Cincinnati 32 35, 186, 174, 69 52, 150, 154, 34 127, 341 36, 642 27 2.94 446, 935, 78 22 2.16 3 7.0 Cleveland 24 132, 262, 817, 49 65, 890, 670, 89 276, 191 53, 401 19 3.83 1, 928, 828, 35 15 1.90 5 4 6.0 Columbus 19 5, 317, 418, 11 20, 199, 377, 77 25, 851 28, 359 17 3.85 18, 495, 50 15 2.95 2 2 1.0 clumbus 17 8, 526, 295, 00 26, 078, 266, 02 67, 556 31, 203 3 3.10 384, 140, 58 531 2.43 104 58 1.0 clumbus 17 8, 526, 295, 00 26, 078, 256, 02 67, 556 31, 203 9 3.25 10 384, 140, 58 531 2.43 104 58 11.0 clumbus 17 8, 526, 695, 095, 095, 095, 095, 095, 095, 095, 0	Southern States	3, 610	223, 254, 113. 91	625, 034, 134, 50	883, 325	2,016,307	1,907	3.84	1, 817, 450, 58	1,317	3.64	1,523	770
Middle Western States. 6,260   1,123,043,969.39   1,866,788,564.76   3,781,262   3,203,840   3,980   3.39   8,445,415.01   3,332   2.92   1,606   1,322	Cincinnati Cleveland Columbus Indiana Indiana Indianapolis Illinois Chicago Michigan Detroit Wisconsin Milwankee Minnesota Minnesota St. Paul Iowa Cedar Rapids Des Moines Dubuque Missouri Kansas City St. Joseph	32 24 19 693 177 995 66 478 15 494 49 19 781 20 14 1,097 8 16 7 921 18 18 12	35, 186, 174, 69 132, 262, 817, 49 5, 317, 418, 11 68, 884, 756, 21 8, 526, 295, 00 258, 314, 960, 50 111, 256, 530, 36 174, 437, 635, 03 52, 348, 819, 84 79, 027, 289, 02 23, 000, 792, 40 64, 936, 615, 57 23, 099, 430, 07 5, 661, 566, 25 153, 979, 963, 53 6, 917, 987, 38 9, 561, 540, 94 3, 790, 651, 15 49, 180, 818, 77 4, 320, 378, 58 2, 133, 163, 65 29, 607, 967, 00	52, 150, 154, 34 55, 890, 670, 89 20, 199, 377, 77 160, 317, 900, 34 26, 078, 256, 02 586, 735, 968, 52 387, 474, 885, 60 106, 152, 200, 25 40, 092, 264, 91 128, 100, 381, 95 38, 236, 883, 60 166, 771, 549, 70 41, 480, 497, 96 28, 919, 132, 09 128, 747, 031, 14 2, 203, 447, 92 7, 854, 251, 42 2, 136, 443, 56 283, 545, 011, 44 33, 505, 622, 64 9, 057, 683, 51 135, 365, 464, 31	127, 341 276, 191 25, 851 271, 221 67, 556 821, 203 494, 706 606, 989 167, 160 324, 960 324, 960 325, 651 419, 546 20, 533 22, 709 15, 774 218, 555 32, 488 9, 734 130, 895	36, 642 53, 462, 886 31, 203 640, 179 108, 824 195, 706 23, 786 230, 127 23, 585 275, 334 29, 979 23, 184 275, 975 2, 817 9, 289 3, 182 563, 034 40, 586 13, 195 84, 436	27 19 17 333 9 663 53 443 12 396 18 461 20 9 841 7 11 4 320 12 9 9	2. 94 3. 93 3. 85 3. 10 3. 25 3. 30 2. 82 3. 36 7. 3. 11 2. 90 3. 35 2. 99 4. 00 3. 37 3. 31 3. 37 3. 31 3.	446, 935, 78 1, 928, 828, 35 18, 495, 50 384, 140, 58 768, 705, 42 563, 995, 10 1, 409, 81 666, 773, 28 517, 915, 70 93, 962, 26 3, 340, 922, 38 214, 652, 55 227, 243, 85 99, 306, 37	22 15 15 531 10 465 55 172 9 326 12 548 12 9 370 1 5 2 425 12 425	2. 16 1. 90 2. 43 2. 25 2. 79 2. 07 2. 84 1. 92 2. 28 1. 92 2. 31 3. 26 3. 40 3. 40 3. 40 3. 40 3. 14 2. 50 2. 51 2. 51 2. 51 3. 42 3. 43 4. 43 4. 43 4. 43 4. 44 5. 54 4. 54 4. 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 54 5	3 3 5 5 2 104 3 3 358 3 170 2 110 4 4 62 1 1 178 2 3 32 9 5 5	7 4 2 58 4 172 8 136 4 58 3 71 7 4 549 5 8

d Includes certificates of deposit in state banks.

a It is evident from the returns that the direction as to what constitutes "Savings deposits" appended to the request for reports was not carefully considered by the bank officials in all instances, as certificates of deposit, both time and demand, appear to have been included in savings deposits.

b While the number of savings and other depositors in each and all classes of banks is stated and believed to be approximately correct, it should be borne in mind that doubtless in many instances the same individual may have a checking and a savings deposit account in the same or different banks and in the report he may have been treated as two or more depositors. It is probable, however, that such duplications may be offset to a great extent by the number of depositors in banks from which returns were not received.

c Interest paid on accounts other than savings appears to be in most instances on time deposit or on certificates of deposit.

No. 92.—Abstract of Supplemental Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 18,245 Banks (National, State, Savings, and Private, and Loan and Trust Companies) Showing Character of Deposits, Number of Depositors (Deposit Accounts), Average Rate of Interest Paid on Savings Accounts and on Nonsavings Accounts, the Aggregate Amount of Interest Paid by Savings Banks During Past Year. Information Relative to Savings Banks of Date April 28, 1909, and All Other Banks June 30, 1909—Continued.

		-										
						s	avings a	ecounts.	All oth	er accounts	s (excludin	g banks).
States and reserve cities.	Number of banks	Savings	Other deposits (bank deposits	Number of savings	Number of all other depositors	Average interest		Aggregate amount of in-	Number of banks reporting	Average	Number of banks	Number of banks not re-
[Figures for reserve cities are included with the States.]	report- ing.	deposits.a	not included).	deposi- tors. b	(excluding banks).	Number of banks.	Per cent.	terest paid by savings banks past year.	average interest paid.	per cent. c	reporting no interest paid.	porting this in- forma- tion.
North Dakota	499 450 731 8	\$13,006,295.76 13,073,309.55 24,177,206.94 973,239.90	\$38, 703, 362, 00 47, 566, 697, 06 117, 851, 281, 97 4, 165, 472, 53	23,774 43,012 67,673 5,113	110,077 131,567 271,185 7,884	259 256 355 4	4. 99 4. 45 3. 69 3. 43	\$18,043.95 77,348.49 16,734.00	385 239 499 6	4. 32 4. 15 3. 32 2. 17	61 148 161	53 63 71 2
Omaha. Kansas Kansas City Topeka Wichita	7 1	6,131,886.05 14,936,042.04 820,324.12	24,098,314.67 117,741,500.63 3,380,460.08	20,423 61,220 2,148	16,696 362,088 5,557	6 379 5 6	3. 12 3. 28 3. 00 3. 08	34,957.17 67,691.04 2,725.72 36,916.21	3 464 5 6	2,50 2,91 2,80 2,49	3 214 1	1 125 3 3
Montana Wyoming	96 73	1, 906, 197, 99 520, 090, 01 9, 772, 492, 68 2, 386, 687, 95	5, 568, 218. 07 7, 361, 490. 57 33, 383, 765. 70 13, 260, 737. 58	8,779 4,740 21,076 6,819	10,647 12,655 58,379 29,911	6 58 43	3. 16 4. 19 4. 34	4,210.00 46,517.54	5 42 45	2.80 4.03 3.74	2 41 19	3 13 9 32
Colorado	233 16 6	20, 086, 594, 64 13, 098, 367, 59 1, 885, 929, 74 1, 747, 214, 89	93, 616, 039, 36 47, 832, 445, 42 1, 600, 085, 96 9, 859, 889, 37	62,804 35,675 5,781 3,930	151,086 35,992 4,650 36,582	93 13 6 37	3.72 3.52 3.35 4.19	83, 491. 15 20, 215. 76 42, 777. 88 8, 558. 66	135 8 2 37	3.35 2.31 2.50 3.51	66 4 3 14	32 4 1 12 27
Oklahoma Muskogee Oklahoma City	589	2,475,279.85 191,001.44 477,578.80	58, 869, 212, 38 2, 023, 384, 41 6, 668, 964, 52	10,507 243 2,315	236, 490 4, 445 15, 929	194 4 7	3.82 3.87 3.70		434 3 7	3. 62 3. 33 2. 78	128 2 2	27
Western States	3,537	101,661,124.30	530, 852, 486. 05	300,815	1,387,365	1,674	3.97	301, 650. 83	2,280	3.57	852	405
Washington Seattle Spokane Tacoma	24 13	35, 045, 416. 78 16, 295, 067. 73 5, 810, 109. 48 3, 544, 057. 61	113, 719, 730, 32 45, 642, 192, 52 18, 876, 523, 86 10, 552, 263, 83	135,729 56,731 29,949 15,444	195, 687 52, 210 26, 830 10, 522	184 23 11 8	3.89 3.49 3.36 3.53	80, 865, 39 46, 501, 14 1, 657, 25	140 10 10 5	3. 49 2. 19 2. 26 2. 25	85 8 3 1	32 6
Oregon. Portland. California. Los Angeles. San Francisco.	169 17 529	15,041,663.87 12,523,203.69 281,228,437.26 20,463,854.83	64, 951, 196, 20 33, 865, 272, 45 242, 017, 421, 77 43, 839, 973, 58	37,284 27,577 525,488 60,852	116,058 29,359 364,661 64,263	78 13 359 21	3.69 3.53 3.68 3.37	31, 623, 91 19, 402, 08 8, 122, 906, 79 394, 262, 47	75 11 158 12	3. 55 2. 72 2. 58 2. 26	63 3 180 9	31 3 191 10
San FranciscoIdaho	41 14 <b>1</b>	153,792,186.05 1,971,867.20	90, 135, 251. 42 23, 073, 658. 22	208,250 11,263	44,289 58,047	30 75	3.80 4.17	5, 223, 827. 65 4, 342. 24	19 96	1.84 3.72	7 26	15 19

Utah. Salt Lake City. Nevada Arizona Alaska.	79 11 30 40 8	16, 503, 291, 36 10, 525, 930, 11 2, 399, 927, 95 1, 266, 042, 80 645, 032, 02	25, 578, 126, 85 14, 057, 963, 27 8, 446, 718, 53 13, 607, 758, 15 4, 276, 149, 40	63,901 37,788 4,657 4,678 520	51, 617 16, 924 14, 468 30, 897 4, 813	71 9 19 14 7	4.01 3.82 3.60 4.35 3.78	293, 178. 55 259, 147. 34	2 5	3. 25 2. 50 3. 39 2. 28	39 7 22 15 7	14 2 3 9 1
Pacific States	1,253	354, 101, 679. 24	495, 670, 759. 44	783, 520	836,248	807	3.81	8, 532, 916. 88	516	3. 21	437	300
United States (includ- ing reserve cities)	18,227	5, 674, 506, 136. 35	7,902,924,486.35	14,873,881	10,741,299	10,989	3.55	129, 926, 901. 97	9, 101	3.10	5, 559	3,566
Hawali Porto Rico Philippines	11 7	3, 665, 363. 93 563, 879. 37	8,322,795.22 5,617,189.44	11,325 9,490	6,792 2,817	7 6	4. 10 4. 41		3 5	2.30 3.49	6 2	2
Island possessions	18	4, 229, 243. 30	13, 939, 984. 66	20,815	9,609	13	4.24		. 8	2.75	8	. 2
United States and is- land possessions	18,245	5, 678, 735, 379. 65	7,916,864,471.01	14,894,696	10,750,908	11,002	3. 55	129,926,901.97	9,109	3.10	5, 567	3, 568
Reserve cities	1,120	2, 440, 577, 568. 73	4,577,379,469.01	5,828,094	1,985,736	751	3.42	64, 562, 733.00	753	2.15	131	236

a It is evident from the returns that the direction as to what constitutes "Savings deposits" appended to the request for reports was not carefully considered by the bank officials in all instances, as certificates of deposit, both time and demand, appear to have been included in savings deposits.

b While the number of savings and other depositors in each and all classes of banks is stated and believed to be approximately correct, it should be borne in mind that

c Interest paid on accounts other than savings appears to be in most instances on time deposit or on certificates of deposit.

b While the number of savings and other depositors in each and all classes of banks is stated and believed to be approximately correct, it should be borne in mind that doubtless in many instances the same individual may have a checking and a savings deposit account in the same or different banks and in the report he may have been treated as two or more depositors. It is probable, however, that such duplications may be offset to a great extent by the number of depositors in banks from which returns were not received.

No. 93.—Summary of Supplemental Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 18,245 Banks Showing Character of Deposits, Number of Depositors (Deposit Accounts), Average Rate of Interest Paid on Savings Accounts and on Nonsavings Accounts, Aggregate Amount of Interest Paid Depositors by Savings Banks during Past Year, Together with the Minimum Amount upon which Interest is Allowed, by Commercial Banks; Information Relative to Savings Banks of Date April 28, 1909, and all Other Banks, June 30, 1909.

		Depo	Average interest paid.					
Class of bank.	Number of banks reporting.	Savings deposits.	Other deposits (bank deposits not included).	Number of savings de- positors.	Number of other depositors.		Savings a e rate of it paid.	Aggregate
	lopor umg.		not motated).	populoisi	positors.	Number of banks.	Per cent.	est paid by savings banks
National State. Mutual savings. Stock savings. Private Loan and trust companies.	8, 258 627 913 993	\$757,030,152.35 597,621,144.88 3,138,763,704.67 495,178,367.78 32,444,592.86 657,697,417.11	90,721,745.05	1,965,096 2,216,189 7,204,579 1,412,634 130,865 1,965,333	5,753,329 3,406,224 307,669 1,283,686	3,515 4,691 627 913 560 696	3. 34 3. 71 3. 85 3. 60 3. 43 3. 43	\$114, 899, 550. 41 15, 027, 311. 56
Total	18,245	5, 678, 735, 379. 65	7,916,864,471.01	14,894,696	10,750,908	11,002	3.55	129, 926, 861. 97

a Includes other deposits.

Class of bank.	Average interest paid.				Minimum deposit account.										
	Other accounts (excluding banks).				Number of banks reporting minimum individual deposit upon which interest is allowed.										
	Number of banks report- ing aver- age in- terest paid.	Average per cent.	Number of banks report- ing no interest paid.	Number of banks not re- porting this in- forma- tion.	On \$1 or less.	On \$5 and over \$1.	On \$10 and over \$5.	On \$25 and over \$10.	On \$50 and over \$25.	On \$100 and over \$50.	On \$250 and over \$100.	On \$500 and over \$250.	Over \$500.	No information or no limit.	
National State Mutual savings		2.97 3.34	2,517 2,560	1,682 627	1,322 1,783	478 597	124 167	78 124	111 149	210 262	42 49	199 146	333 767	3,695 4,214 627	
Stock savings. Private. Loan and trust companies.	405 613	3.08 2.34	321 169	913 267 80	224 291	45 99	14 12	22 5	22 11	36 85	10 27	14 97	35 38	913 571 197	
Total	9,109	3.10	5,567	3,569	3,620	1,219	317	229	293	593	128	456	1,173	10, 217	

Note.—It is evident from the returns that the direction as to what constitutes "savings deposits" appended to the request for reports was not carefully considered by the bank officials in all instances, as certificates of deposit, both time and demand, appear to have been included in savings deposits.

While the number of savings and other depositors in each and all classes of banks is stated and believed to be approximately correct, it should be borne in mind that doubtless in many instances the same individual may have a checking and a savings deposit account in the same or different banks, and in the report he may have been treated as two or more depositors. It is probable, however, that such duplications may be offset to a great extent by the number of depositors in banks from which returns were not received.

Interest paid on accounts, other than savings, appears to be in most instances on time deposits or on certificates of deposit.

No. 94.—Summary of Supplemental Reports Obtained for the National Monetary Commission from 1,120 Reserve City Banks, Showing Character of Deposits, Number of Depositors (Deposit Accounts), Average Rate of Interest Paid on Savings Accounts and on Nonsavings Accounts, Aggregate Amount of Interest Paid Depositors by Savings Banks during Past Year, Together with the Minimum Amount upon which Interest is Allowed by Commercial Banks. Information Relative to Savings Banks of Date April 28, 1909, and All Other Banks June 30, 1909.

			*		Average interest paid.											
			Deposits and depositors.									Savings accounts.				
Class of bank.			mber		Oti	Other deposits		mber of	Number	of i	Average rate of interest paid.		Aggregate amount of inter-			
			of banks   Savings deposit		not	not included).		vings ositors.	other de positors		nber nks. F	er cent.	est paid by sav- ings banks past year.			
National. State. Mutual savings Stock savings. Private. Loan and trust companies.			371 \$79, 118, 186. 07 295 210, 048, 512. 00 1, 595, 608, 984. 22 83 206, 803, 323. 63 18 1, 176, 279. 74 247 347, 822, 283. 07		00 44 22 33	3,782,132.39		179, 280 732, 769 379, 038 505, 885 22, 930 008, 192	848, 51 480, 80 8, 82 647, 59	08	141 232 105 83 13 177	3. 18 3. 41 3. 83 3. 39 2. 93 3. 36	41 83 \$58,014,175 39 6,548,557 93			
Total			1,120 2	440, 577, 568.	73 4,57	7, 379, 469.	01 5,	828,094	1, 985, 73	36	751	3.40	64, 50	62,733.00		
Class of bank.		Average i	verage interest paid. Minimum dep						posit acc	osit account.						
	Other	accounts	Number of banks reporting minimum individual deposit upon which interest is allowed.													
	Number of banks report- ing aver- age in- terest paid.	Average per cent		ks not re- porting this in-		On \$5 and over \$1.	On \$10 and over \$5.	and	On \$50 and over \$25.	On \$100 and over \$50.	On \$250 and over \$100.	On \$500 and over \$250.	Over \$500.	No information or no limit.		
National. State. Mutual savings. Stock savings. Private. Loan and trust companies.	7	2. 18 2. 25 1. 93 2. 17		57 61 32 106 83 3 8 10 7	27 66 6 47		3 13 1 5	1 3	5 4	26 10	10 2	19	68 49 2 15	179 96 106 83 9		
Total	753		_	31 236	146	69	22	5	-	84	24		134	512		

No. 95.—Number, Assets, and Liabilities of State Banks, Savings Banks, Year ended [From reports to Bradstreet's.]

<b></b>		State ban	ks.		Savings ba	nks.
State.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.
Maine Rhode Island						
Total New England States						
New York Pennsylvania	2	\$500,000	\$600,000			
Total Eastern States	2	500,000	600,000			
South Carolina	1	176, 152	176, 193			
Texas Arkansas Tennessee	2	25,000	46,000			
Total Southern States	3	201, 152	222, 193			
Ohio	$egin{array}{c} 2 \\ \dots \\ 1 \\ 3 \\ 1 \\ \end{array}$	1,420,000 40,000 60,000 120,000	75,288 113,987 145,950	1	\$35,000 50,000	\$35,000 70,000
Total Middle States	7	1,640,000	1,885,225	2	85,000	105,000
North Dakota	1	40,000 100,000	75,000 150,000			
Total Western States	2	140,000	225,000			
Washington Oregon California Nevada	4	221,000 30,000	324,000 30,000			
Total Pacific States	5	251,000	354,000			
Total United States	19	2,732,152	3, 286, 418	2	85,000	105,000

LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES AND PRIVATE BANKS WHICH FAILED DURING THE JUNE 30, 1909.

[From reports to Bradstreet's.]

Loai	and trust c	ompanies.		Private ba	nks.		Total all ba	inks.	G
No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	State.
1	\$1,286,000 422,671	\$1,295,000 232,037	i	\$50,000	\$450,000	$\frac{1}{2}$	\$1,286,000 472,671	\$1,295,000 682,037	Me. R. I.
2	1,708,671	1,527,037	1	50,000	450,000	3	1,758,671	1,977,037	
2 1	3,450,000 175,000	3,750,000 125,000	17 1 1	6,551,704 3,000 37,000	13,345,108 15,000 115,000	19 4 1	10,001,704 678,000 37,000	17,095,108 740,000 115,000	N. Y. Pa. Md.
3	3,625,000	3,875,000	19	6,591,704	13, 475, 108	24	10,716,704	17,950,108	
1	8,000	10,000	2 1 1	4,000 3,000	41,500 9,000 5,000	1 2 1 3 1	176,152 4,000 28,000 8,000	176, 193 41, 500 9, 000 51, 000 10, 000	S. C. Ga. Tex. Ark. Tenn.
1	8,000	10,000	4	7,000	£5, 500	8	216, 152	287,693	
			2 1 2 2	115,000 20,000 62,000 725,000	130,000 25,000 145,000 2,064,093	5 1 3 6 1	1,570,000 20,000 102,000 835,000 120,000	1,715,000 25,000 220,288 2,248,080 145,950	Ohio. Ind. Ill. Mich. Minn.
			7	922,000	2,364,093	16	2,647,000	4, 354, 318	
						1	40,000 100,000	75,000 150,000	N. Dak. Kans.
						2	140,000	225,000	
			1 1	650 30,000	12,000 30,000	4 1 1 1	221,000 30,000 650 30,000	324,000 30,000 12,000 30,000	Wash. Oreg. Cal. Nev.
			2	30,650	42,000	7	281,650	396,000	
6	5, 341, 671	5, 412, 037	<b>3</b> 3	7,601,354	16, 386, 701	60	15, 760, 177	25, 190, 156	

				8	State instit	utions.					Private b	on!		Total all l	amba
Year. a		State ba	nks.		Savings b	anks.	Loan	and trust	companies.		Private b	BILKS.		10031 311 1	Janks.
	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.
NEW ENGLAND STATES.															
Maine: 1897		\$30	\$54	1	\$13	\$20							2	\$43 369	\$74
1899 1900				1	369	376				····i	\$10	\$500	1	10	376 500
1908							1	\$600 1,286	\$500 1,295				1	600 1,286	500 1,295
								<del></del>							
Total	1	30	54	2	382	396	2	1,886	1,795	1	10	500	6	2,308	2,745
New Hampshire: 1893 1894				3	795 60	1,150 80	3	6, 225	7,413				6	7,020 60	8, 563 80
1895 1897 1899	1	700	849	3	1,434 1,475 380	1,875 2,439 449	i	300	450				5 2	1,434 2,475 380	1,875 3,738 449
1900 1901 1902				1	30 30 40	47 40							1	30 30 40	47 40 60
				1		60		••••					1		
Total	1	700	849	16	4,244	6,140	4	6,525	7,863			<u> </u>	21	11,469	14,852
Vermont: 1893	1	i	5				b 2	200	750	1	143		3	343	750 5
1900				1	290	343							i	290	343
Total	1	1	5	1	290	343	2	200	750	1	143		5	634	1,098
Massachusetts:				1	47	59	1 2	200 500	400 725	5	560	1,690	7 2	807 500	2,149 725
1895. 1896. 1897.				1 1	8 123	10 123	i	175	288	4	240	486	1 6	500 8 538	10 897

REPORT
$\mathbf{g}$
THE
COMPTROLLER
$\mathbf{q}$
THE
CURRENCY.

1898 1900										1	1,200	$\frac{40}{2,250}$	2 1	1,200	856 2, 250
1901 1902							• • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	$\frac{3}{2}$	17	103 125	$\frac{3}{2}$	17	103 125
1904							2	700	1,845	1	150	300	3	850	2,145
1906 1907				· • • • • •					• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	3	285 55	568 79	3 1	285 55	568 79
1908										î	70	150	î	70	150
Total				4	878	1,008	6	1,575	3, 258	22	2, 587	5, 791	32	5,040	10,057
Rhode Island:															
1893 1894	1	250	225	····i·	1,000	1,208				2	600	800	1 3	250 1,600	$\frac{225}{2,008}$
1907				1	1,000	1,203				1	100	300	1	1,000	300
1908	}						1	19,100 423	23,900			450	$\frac{1}{2}$	19,100	23,900
							i	423	232	1	50	450		473	682
Total	1	250	225	1	1,000	1,208	2	19, 523	24, 132	4	750	1,550	8	21, 523	27,115
Connecticut:															
1897										1	75	290	1	75	290
1900	<u> </u>						• • • • • •			2	15	111	2	15	111
Total										3	90	401	3	90	401
Total New England States.	4	981	1,133	24	6, 794	9,095	16	29,709	37,798	31	3, 580	8, 242	75	41,064	56, 268
EASTERN STATES.															
	1 1			İ			1			l				i	
New York:															
1892	1	165	194				1	1	15	4	1,099	1,379	6	1,265	1,588
1892 1893	1 6 2	6,225	5,639	i	124	123				8	532	699	15	6,881	6, 461
1892 1893 1894 1895		165 6, 225 524 567		i i	124	123 1, 134	1 52 51	27,000 427	28,000 578	8 2 1	532 149 21	699 235 98	15 6 4	6,881 27,673 2,085	6, 461 28, 701 2, 674
1892 1893 1894 1895 1896	6 2 1	6, 225 524 567	5, 639 466 864	1	1,070	1, 134	b 2 b 1	27,000 427	28,000 578	8 2 1 1	532 149 21 17	699 235 98 149	15 6 4 1	6,881 27,673 2,085 17	6, 461 28, 701 2, 674 149
1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898	6 2	6,225 $524$	5, 639 466	1	1,070			27,000	28,000 578 20	8 2 1	532 149 21	699 235 98	15 6 4	6,881 27,673 2,085	6, 461 28, 701 2, 674
1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898	6 2 1	6, 225 524 567	5, 639 466 864	1	1,070	1, 134	b2 b1 b1	27,000 427 12 5,032	28,000 578 20 6,636	8 2 1 1 6 9	532 149 21 17 171 537	699 235 98 149 488 1,707	15 6 4 1 9	6,881 27,673 2,085 17 2,373 537 5,032	6, 461 28, 701 2, 674 149 2, 692 1, 707 6, 636
1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898	6 2 1	6, 225 524 567 2, 190	5, 639 466 864	1	1,070	1, 134	b 2 b 1	27,000 427 12 5,032 4,750	28,000 578 20 6,636 6,000	8 2 1 6 9	532 149 21 17 171 537	699 235 98 149 488 1,707	15 6 4 1 9 9	6,881 27,673 2,085 17 2,373 537 5,032 5,055	6, 461 28, 701 2, 674 149 2, 692 1, 707 6, 636 6, 730
1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901	2	6, 225 524 567 2, 190	5, 639 466 864 2, 184	1	1,070	1, 134	b2 b1 b1	27,000 427 12 5,032	28,000 578 20 6,636	8 2 1 6 9 35	532 149 21 17 171 537 305 985 325	699 235 98 149 488 1,707 730 6,315 1,065	15 6 4 1 9 9 1 4 19 6	6,881 27,673 2,085 17 2,373 537 5,032 5,055 1,835 979	6, 461 28, 701 2, 674 149 2, 692 1, 707 6, 636 6, 730 7, 215 1, 934
1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1904	6 2 121 2	6, 225 524 567 2, 190 654 956	5,639 466 864 2,184 2,184 869 1,700	1	1,070	1, 134	b2 b1 b1	27,000 427 12 5,032 4,750 850	28,000 578 20 6,636 6,000 900	8 2 1 6 9	532 149 21 17 171 537 305 985 325 256	699 235 98 149 488 1,707 730 6,315 1,065 500	15 6 4 1 9 9 1 4	6,881 27,673 2,085 17 2,373 5,032 5,055 1,835 1,212	6, 461 28, 701 2, 674 149 2, 692 1, 707 6, 636 6, 730 7, 215 1, 934 2, 200
1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1904 1905 1907	1 2 2 2 2 2	6, 225 524 567 2, 190 654 956 151	5,639 466 864 2,184 869 1,700 264	1	1,070	1, 134	b2 b1 b1	27,000 427 12 5,032 4,750 850	28,000 578 20 6,636 6,000 900 2,100	821169 35 185643	532 149 21 17 171 537 305 985 325 256 256 4,346	699 235 98 149 488 1,707 730 6,315 1,065 500 230 6,890	15 6 4 1 9 9 1 4 19 6 8 7	6, 881 27, 673 2, 085 17 2, 373 5, 032 5, 055 1, 835 979 1, 212 1, 606 4, 346	6, 461 28, 701 2, 674 149 2, 692 1, 707 6, 636 6, 730 7, 215 1, 934 2, 200 2, 594 6, 890
1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1904 1905 1907 1908	6 2 1 2 1 2	6, 225 524 567 2, 190 654 956	5,639 466 864 2,184 2,184 869 1,700	1	1,070	1, 134	b2 b1 b1 1 1 1 4	27,000 427 12 5,032 4,750 850 1,400 72,130	28,000 578 20 6,636 6,000 900 2,100 75,290	8 2 1 1 6 9 3 18 5 6 4 3 21	532 149 21 17 171 537 305 985 325 256 55 4,346 9,871	699 235 98 149 488 1,707 730 6,315 1,065 500 230 6,890 24,114	15 6 4 1 9 1 19 6 8 7 3 32	6, 881 27, 673 2, 085 17 2, 373 5, 032 5, 055 1, 835 1, 835 1, 606 4, 346 114, 119	6, 461 28, 701 2, 674 149 2, 692 1, 707 6, 636 6, 730 7, 215 1, 934 2, 200 2, 594 6, 890 133, 401
1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1904 1905 1907 1908 1908	1 2 2 7	6, 225 524 567 2, 190 654 956 151	5, 639 466 864 2, 184 	1	1,070	1, 134	b2 b1 b1	27,000 427 12 5,032 4,750 850 1,400 72,130 3,450	28,000 578 20 6,636 6,000 900 2,100 75,290 3,750	8 2 1 1 6 9 3 18 5 6 4 3 21 17	532 149 21 17 171 537 305 985 325 256 55 4,346 9,871 6,552	699 235 98 149 488 1,707 730 6,315 1,065 500 230 6,890	15 6 4 1 9 9 1 4 19 6 8 7	6, 881 27, 673 2, 085 17 2, 373 5, 032 5, 055 1, 835 979 1, 212 1, 606 4, 346	6, 461 28, 701 2, 674 149 2, 692 1, 707 6, 636 6, 730 7, 215 1, 934 2, 200 2, 594 6, 890
1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1896 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1904 1905 1907 1908	1 2 2 2 2 2	6, 225 524 567 2, 190 654 956 151	5,639 466 864 2,184 869 1,700 264	1 1	1,070	1, 134	b2 b1 b1 1 1 1 4	27,000 427 12 5,032 4,750 850 1,400 72,130	28,000 578 20 6,636 6,000 900 2,100 75,290	8 2 1 1 6 9 3 18 5 6 4 3 21	532 149 21 17 171 537 305 985 325 256 55 4,346 9,871	699 235 98 149 488 1,707 730 6,315 1,065 500 230 6,890 24,114	15 6 4 1 9 1 19 6 8 7 3 32	6, 881 27, 673 2, 085 17 2, 373 5, 032 5, 055 1, 835 1, 835 1, 606 4, 346 114, 119	6, 461 28, 701 2, 674 149 2, 692 1, 707 6, 636 6, 730 7, 215 1, 934 2, 200 2, 594 6, 890 133, 401

a The omission of figures for any year in this period indicates that no failures occurred.

b Mortgage and investment companies.

No. 96.—Number, Assets, and Liabilities of State Banks, Savings Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and Private Banks that Failed in the United States, by State and Geographical Divisions, from 1892 to 1909, inclusive—Continued.

				8	tate instit	utions.					D-24-1	1		m-4-1-111	•
Year.		State ba	nks.		Savings b	anks.	Loar	and trust	companies.		Private b	anks.		Total all l	oanks.
	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.
EASTERN STATES—continued.															
New Jersey: 1893		\$180	\$220				<u>;</u> .		<b>ar</b> 00	;	Ann.	Age	1	\$180	\$220
1903 1906							1	<b>\$</b> 350	<b>\$</b> 529	1 1	\$65 123	\$76 125	$\begin{array}{c c} 2 \\ 1 \end{array}$	415 123	605 125
Total	1	180	220				1	350	529	2	188	201	4	718	950
Pennsylvania:										4	474	730	4	474	730
1893 1894	1	137 170	275 170	1	\$50	\$127				6 2	1,073 120	1,403 215	8 4	1,210 340	1,678 512
1895 1896 1897				1	429	358	1	80 351	90 468	2 1 5	240 150 315	260 250 660	4 2 5	749 501 315	708 718 660
1898 1902							1	1,250	1,500	$\frac{1}{2}$	150 33	200 60	2 2	1,400 33	1,700 60
1904 1905 1906					290	325	1	823 1, 125	910 1,500	1	25	75	1	1,281 1,125 290	1,435 1,500 325
1907. 1908. 1909.	2	925 500	850 600				3 1 1	4,650 4,000 175	7,700 2,100 125	2 5 1	100 1,015 3	105 1,290 15	5 8 4	4,750 5,940 678	7,805 4,240 740
Total	9	2, 165	2,345	3	769	810	10	12,454	14, 393	32	3,698	5,263	54	19,086	22,811
Delaware:										1	204	360	1	204	360
Total										1	204	360	1	204	360
Maryland: 1892										1	100	300	800	100	300 1,142

1902	1	2	11	1	1 4	10	1	l	1		<i></i>		2	6	21
1903			<u>-</u> -		{		<u>.</u> .	1		1	304	437	1	304	437
1904	1	5	8		3		2	11,500	13,000	1	125	160	4	11,630	13, 168
1908				1	3	Đ	1	50	90	1 .	870	975	3	923	1,070
1909										1.	37	115	1	37	115
Total	3	807	1, 161	2	7	15	3	11,550	13,090	5	1,436	1,987	13	13,800	16, 253
District of Columbia:										1					
1893	1						l	1	l	a2	(b) 36		a2	(b) 36	
1898						<b></b>				1	` 36	261	1	`´36	261
	<u> </u>	<del> </del>		ļ				ļ	<u> </u>						
Total										1	36	261	1	36	261
FF-4-1 FF- 1 - OL 1		10 -00	40.000											240 004	222 222
Total Eastern States	37	46,702	49, 903	7	1,970	2,082	29	139,406	151,301	149	30,783	66,016	222	218,861	269,302
SOUTHERN STATES.								<del></del>							
Virginia:	i	1	1				l		l				1		
1892	1	ì	ļ .	ł	1				İ	3	130	210	3	130	210
1893	5	776	597	····i	40	60				3	180	250 250	8	996	907
1896	"	1	) 551	-	] -20	•	1	650	250	l ĩi	100	6	2	654	256
1897								000	200	li	200	350	ĩ i	200	350
1899										l î l	20	30	ī l	20	30
1901		}								1 2	140	113	2	140	113
1904	1	25	30							1	6	8	2	31	38
1906	I			1	5	35			<i></i>				1	5	35
		<u>-</u>			·										
Total	6	801	627	2	45	95	1	650	250	11	680	967	20	2,176	1,939
517 4 372									<del></del>						
West Virginia:		4.050	0.50	i	) .					1	7.50	150	2	1 400	1 100
1893	1	1,250	950 275	• • • • • •	)- <i>-</i>					1 1	150	150	2	$\frac{1,400}{275}$	$^{1,100}_{275}$
1907	1 1	275 10	17									•••••	- 11	10	17
1908	1 1	25	30	••••		•••••						**********	- 1	25	30
***************************************		20												20	
Total	4	1,560	1,272		1					1	150	150	5	1,710	1,422
		====													
North Carolina:			l	ĺ									- 1	ĺ	
1893	2	525	695		<i></i>								2	525	695
1895										1	3	4	1	3	4
1898		<i></i>								2	245	235	2	245	235
1899	]	<u></u> -				• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •				1	30	40	1	30	40
1904	3	175	310	• • • • •			1	24	34		140		4	199	344 653
1905	2	425 30	530	• • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • •				1	140	123	3	565 30	993 35
1000	1	30	35	• • • • • •					•••••	• • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	1	au	
Total	8	1,155	1,570				1	24	34	5	418	402	14	1,597	2,006
		1,100	1,010					~7	01						_,000

a Not included.

No. 96.—Number, Assets, and Liabilities of State Banks, Savings Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and Private Banks that Failed in the United States, by State and Geographical Divisions, from 1892 to 1909, inclusive—Continued.

				,	State instit	tutions.					70.1.1			m. 4 1 11 1	
Year.		State ba	nks.		Savings b	anks.	Loar	and trust	companies.		Private b	anks.		Total all	oauks.
	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.
SOUTHERN STATES—continued.					1										}
South Carolina: 18931894		\$137	\$134	. 1	\$3	<b>\$</b> 30		ļ			\$10	\$60	2	\$140 10	\$164 60
1896 1900		167	122							2	257	312	$\frac{1}{2}$	257 167	312 122
1901				1	120	91				1	188	145	1 1	120 188	91 145
1904 1906 1908	1	200	175	· · · · · · ·			i	\$200	\$225		6	6	1 1	200 200 6	175 225
1909	1	176	176										i	176	176
Total	4	680	607	2	123	121	1	200	225	5	461	523	12	1,464	1,476
Georgia: 1893 1894	3	506	322				1 2	35 55	15 55	2	275	95	6 2	816 55	432 55
1895. 1896. 1897.		316	571							1	40 0 150	30 14 203	1 1 3	40 0 466	30 14 774
1898. 1902. 1903.	2 1	170 51	225 151	2		213				1	5 35	45 30	2 5 1	380 51	45 468 151
1904 1905 1908 1909	$\frac{1}{2}$	15 3,432								1 2	1,399 15 0	2,243 20 42	1 2 2 2	1,399 30 3,432 0	2, 243 40 3, 507 42
Total	11	4, 490	4,796	2	175	213	3	90	70	12	1,919	2,722	28	6,674	7,801
Florida: 1893	2 2	227 141	158 191	1 1	5 5	15 15	1	20	35	3	178	112	6	410 166	285 241

1897	1 1	15 50	30 51							1	26 20	31	3 1 1	41 50 20	64 51 11
Total	6	433	430	2	10	30	1	20	35	6	224	157	15	687	652
Alabama: 1892. 1893. 1897. 1899. 1901.	1 1 1	140 400 19	125 700 41	1	20	28	1 1	35	65	2 3	430 2,917 1,525	807 1,741 1,337	3 4 1 2 2 3	450 3,057 400 54 1,525 140	835 1,866 700 106 1,337 317
1904	1	50	96			000		56	97	·····	4 070	2 005	1	50	96
Total	5	693	1,012	2	55	263	2	26	97	7	4,872	3,885	16	5,676	5, 257
Misslssippi: 1892. 1900. 1905. 1906. 1907. 1908.	1 1 1 2 1 2	6 52 340 100 50 80	10 55 413 140 75 86	1	400	250							1 1 1 2 1 3	6 52 340 100 50 480	10 55 413 140 75 336
Total	8	628	779	1	400	250							9	1,028	1,029
Louisiana: 1892 1893 1896 1897 1899	1 1 2 1	20 150 118 425	27 70 236 629							1	40	58	1 1 2 1 1	20 150 118 425 40 40	27 70 236 629 58 58
Total	6	753	1,020				<b></b>			1	40	58	7	793	1,078
Texas: 1892	1	75	150				1	500	760	1 11 11	350 483 50	400 736 75	2 12 1	425 983 50	550 1,496 75
1897 1897 1898 1899 1900 1901 1902 1903 1904 1906		235 200	450 240 				1	2,314	2,500	2 3 1 1 1 5 1	25 145 12 9 20 397 65 4	200 17 21 42 427 75 27 110	1 4 1 1 1 5 1 1 3	2,574 345 12 9 20 397 65 4 155	2,982 440 17 21 42 427 75 27 180

No. 96.—Number, Assets, and Liabilities of State Banks, Savings Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and Private Banks that Failed in the United States, by State and Geographical Divisions, from 1892 to 1909, inclusive—Continued.

				1	State instit	utions.									
Year.		State ba	nks.		Savings b	anks.	Loan	and trust	companies.		Private b	anks.		Total all l	oanks.
	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.
SOUTHERN STATES—continued.															
Texas—Continued. 1908. 1909.	1	\$10	\$10							4 1	\$3,852 4	\$2,956 9	5 1	\$3,862 4	\$2,966 9
Total	6	585	920				2	\$2,814	\$3,260	34	5,506	5,127	42	8,905	9,307
Arkansas: 1893 1896 1897 1898 1899 1901 1903 1904 1906 1907	2 2 1 1 1 2 3 2 1 6	5 25 25 25 425 425 129 102 53 349	35 139 50 30 670 157 330 57 375	1	\$60	\$75	1 2	12 30	35 40	1 1 1	5 5 5	15	3 2 1 1 1 1 2 3 3 1 9	10 25 25 5 5 5 425 129 114 53 439	50 139 50 10 11 30 670 157 365 57 490
Total	20	1,138	1,843	1	60	75	3	42	75	3	15	36	27	1,255	2,029
Kentucky: 1892 1893 1894 1895	$\begin{array}{c} 1\\2\\3\\1\end{array}$	310 850 126 20	780 554 200 35	1	325	350				2 2	990	450 200	2 4 3 1 2	635 1,840 126 20 175	1,130 1,004 200 35 200
1900	1 1	75 43 40	57 70				2	875	1,650	1 2	30 675	35 904	1 1 2 1 3	75 30 675 43 915	80 35 904 57 1,720
Total	10	1,464	1,776	1	325	350	2	875	1,650	7	1,870	1,589	20	4,534	5,365

Tennessee:  1892  1893  1894  1895  1896  1902  1904  1905  1906  1908  1909	3 5 2 1 1 2 1 1 3	600 249 95 50 15 101 35 20 245	685 222 92 27 50 110 39 30 295	1 1 1	28 20 1,867	645 40 10 1,629	1 1 2 1 1	185 12 4,424 78 8	125 22 3,730 75 10	1	30	40	3 10 3 1 1 3 2 1 4 5	600 929 280 50 30 55 101 35 4,464 2,190 8	685 877 217 27 40 112 110 39 3,770 1,999
Total	19	1,410	1,550	7	2,580	2,324	6	4,707	3,962	2	45	50	34	8,742	7,886
Total Southern States	113	15,790	18, 202	20	3,773	3,721	22	9,478	9,658	94	16,200	15,666	249	45, 241	47, 247
MIDDLE STATES. Ohio: 1892	3 1 1 4 2 1 2 2 16	307 4 45 1,922 245 40 64 1,420	212 5 80 2,095 663 50 133 1,550 4,788	1 5 1 4 4 3 2 2 5 1 23	50 2,523 50 300 1,689 1,095 295 958 35 7,005	400 1,725 80 400 1,810 1,140 401 1,249 35 7,240	4	4,100	3,925	3 1 3 1 3 1 2 2 1 2	1, 447 125 350 50 222 354 60 400 100 115 3, 223	1, 430 60 560 25 818 348 98 445 175 130	1 27 1 1 4 1 1 5 3 7 9 3 2 12 5	60 4,277 125 4 400 300 1,734 100 400 5,222 1,570 18,375	400 3, 367 60 5 640 255 400 1, 880 818 3, 235 1, 412 148 445 5, 482 1, 715
Indiana:  1893  1894  1896  1898  1902  1903  1904  1905  1906  1908  1909  Total	12 1	1, 286 200 75 1, 561	850 200				1	1	2	11 1 2 2 1 3 4 1 1 2 1	863 30 15 60 10 75 399 60 24 105 20	565 113 16 180 20 184 784 100 310 25 2,457	23 1 3 2 1 3 5 1 1 3 1	2, 149 30 215 60 10 75 400 60 24 180 20	1, 415 113 216 180 20 184 786 100 160 425 25 3, 624

No. 96.—Number, Assets, and Liabilities of State Banks, Savings Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and Private Banks that Failed in the United States, by State and Geographical Divisions, from 1892 to 1909, inclusive—Continued.

				£	State insti	tutions.					T. 1. 1. 1	1		m / 1 -11 1	
Year.		State ba	nks.		Savings b	anks.	Loan	and trust	companies.		Private b	anks.		Total all l	oanks.
	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.
MIDDLE STATES—continued.															
Illinois: 1892 1893				1	<b>\$</b> 3	\$20	a 1	\$50	\$70	3 23	\$53 4,041	\$205 5,057	4 24	\$56 4,091	\$225 5,127
1894										4	423	534	4	423	534
1895		\$185	<b>\$1</b> 65	2	350	460	a 1	100	250	3	245 133	1 425 165	4 7	345 668	675 790
1897	ī	75	75							8	1,853	2, 198	9	1,928	2,273
1898 1899	i	200	243							3	336 56	440 102	6 4	336 256	440 345
1900 1901	1	3	8				a 1	28	25		38	112	2	31 38	33 112
1902										1	25	30	1	25	30
1903	····i	30	75							1	3 28	333	$\begin{array}{c c} 1 \\ 2 \end{array}$	3 58	3 108
1905 1906										3	6 269	110 595	3	6 269	110 595
1907	1	2,000	4,300							4	100	215	5	2,100	4,515
1908		40	75							3 2	172 62	270 145	3 3	172 102	270 220
	1	l			0.00	400		150	045						
Total	. 7	2,533	4,941	3	353	480	3	178	345	76	7,843	10,639	89	10,907	16,405
Michigan: 1892	1	93	133						1	1	ł		1	93	133
1893		30	40	2	1,252	1,214				8	174	235	11	1,456	1,489
1894				····i·	125	175	<u></u>			$\frac{3}{2}$	55 7	52 11	3	55 132	52 186
1897	2	100	135	2	235	390				1	3	7	5	338	532
1898	.,		j	1	10	20				3 3	174 120	187 215	4 3	184 120	207 215
1901				·····	2,686	3,598				2	349 20	364 32	$\frac{2}{2}$	349 2,706	364 3,630
1902				]1	2,086	3,598				1	340	424		2,706 340	3,030

REPORT
$\mathbf{F}$
THE
COMPTROLLER
$\mathbf{I}$
$\mathbf{THE}$
CURRENCY.

1905	2	100	125	·					<b> </b>	2	321 5	511 6	4 1	421 5	636 6
1908			114	1	700	950				5	492	796	6	1, 192	1,746
1909	3	60		1	50					2	725	2,064	6	835	2,248
Total	9	383	547	9	5,058	6,417				34	2,785	4,904	52	8,226	11,868
Wisconsin:	1	250	500		Ì					1	45	90	2	295	590
1893	13	12,095	12,123	3	252	291				14	1,051	1,361	30	13,398	13,775
1895 1896	1	117	135							2	43	84	1 2 7	117 43	135 84
1897 1898	3	145 212	225 305	1	30	53	α1	100	200	2	60	107	$\begin{array}{c c}7\\3\end{array}$	335 212	585 305
1899. 1901.	1	150	173					20	50	$\frac{2}{2}$	18 11	37 38	3	168 31	210 88
1902										2	480	736 110	2	480	736 110
1904	2	45	65	····i	32	45				1	70 40	60	1 4	70 117	170
1905	1	30	60										1	30	60
Total	25	13,044	13,586	5	314	389	2	120	250	27	1,818	2,623	59	15, 296	16,848
Minnesota: 1892.										1	70	175	1	70	175
1893. 1894	15	3, 204	2,605	1	9	9	2	3,650	6,415	8	713	439	26	7,576	$9,468 \\ 125$
1895	2	154	190	1	58	73				3	100 24	52 47 8	2 5	158 178	237
1896. 1897.	5 4	904 625	1,320 955	i	10	68	····i	200	300	1	6 40	50	6 7	910 875	$\frac{1,328}{1,373}$
1900	1	33	36			•••••				$\frac{1}{2}$	14	27 115	2 2	33 14	63 115
1904	i	10	18							12	515	1,016	13	525	$1,034 \\ 145$
1906										3	101 30	145 40	3 1	101 30	40
1907. 1908.										2 1	350 85	640 130	2 1	350 85	640 130
1909	1	120	146										1	120	146
Total	29	5, 050	5, 270	3	77	150	3	3,850	6,715	37	2,048	2,884	72	11,025	15,019
Iowa: 1892										,	100	200	1	100	200
1893	4	793	577	3	314	231	3	2,350	6,550	12 12	782	998	22	4, 239	8,356
1895	4	53	62				a 1	3,000	4,200	3	156 28	182 54	4 7	3, 156 81	4,382 116
1897 1898	····i	100	172	5 2	700 90	737 120	a 2	185	272	5 1	853 15	728 40	12 4	1,738 205	$^{1,737}_{332}$
1900							a 1	30	100	1	8 450	39 800	4 2 1	38 450	139 800
~~~~		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		•••••	a Montao	go and invoc	tmont	componio	•		100 .	300	•	100 .	000

No. 96.—Number, Assets, and Liabilities of State Banks, Savings Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and Private Banks that Failed in the United States, by State and Geographical Divisions, from 1892 to 1909, inclusive—Continued.

						utions.						_			_
Year.		State ba	inks.		Savings banks.			and trust	companies.		Private b	anks.		Total all l	oanks.
	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.
MIDDLE STATES—continued.															
Iowa—Continued. 1903	;	\$150	\$175	3	\$330	<b>\$</b> 519	<b> </b>			3 12	\$36 1,052	\$276 1,570	3 16	\$36 1,532	\$276 2,264
1905				i	80	160				8	357	538	9	437	698
1906 1908	2	181	180	i	15 48	30 53	[:::::			····i	75	112	$\frac{3}{2}$	196 123	210 165
Total.	12	1,277	1,166	16	1,577	1,850	7	\$5,565	\$11,122	51	3,912	5, 537	86	12,331	19,675
Missouri:								[ <del></del>							
1892 1893	8	30 725	120 585	6	1.990	2,528	2	225	311	3 5	50 360	78 282	4 21	3, 300	198 3,706
1894 1895	10	135 542	115 852				a 1	6,000	9,500	2	22	35	$\frac{3}{12}$	6, 135 564	9, 615 887
1896	9	401	371							2	10	29	11	411	400
1897 1898	8	443	608	2	165	200	····i	25	75				10 1	608 25	808 75
1899 1900						<b></b>	····i	435	511	1	435	511	1	435 435	511 511
1901							î	110	143	i	250	750	2	360	893
1905	····i	5	100			[				1	35 300	65 400	$\frac{2}{2}$	35 305	65 500
1906 1908	1	75 325	83 350	1	30	90	<sub>i</sub> -	500	700	•••••			$\frac{2}{2}$	105 825	173 1,050
Total	41	2, 681	3, 184	9	2,185	2,818	7	7,295	11, 240	17	1,462	2, 150	74	13, 623	19,392
Total Middle States	153	30, 578	34,647	68	16,569	19,344	27	21,109	33, 599	310	24,752	35, 283	558	93,006	122,873
WESTERN STATES.									<del></del>						
North Dakota: 1892. 1893. 1895.	1 1 1	7 15 (b)	20 16 (b)				a 1	20	70	1	100	75	1 3 1	7 135 (b)	20 161 (b)

$\alpha$
_

1902	1 1 1	45 8 40	76 15 75										1 1 1	45 8 40	76 15 75
Total	6	115	202				1	20	70	1	100	75	- 8	235	347
South Dakota: 1892 1895 1896 1897 1900 1901 1904 1907 1908	2 1 1 1 3 1	(b) 55 30 20 35 55 25	(b) 55 25 241 50 71 30	1	8	20	a 1	10	20	2 4 1 1	(b) 309 30 5	(b) 309 25 14	4 5 2 1 3 1 3 1	(b) 364 60 10 33 35 55 25 5	(b) 364 50 20 75 50 71 30 25
Total	10	220	272	1	8	20	2	15	45	8	344	348	21	587	685
Nebraska: 1892 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898	4 10 2 18 17 6	86 750 23 414 624 151	133 528 28 564 722 255	1 3 1 2	30 647 35 1,147	60 713 40 1,325	1 1 1	1,200 160 30	10 800 262 75	2 2 2 4	22 33 51	37 40 66	6 16 5 18 22 9	124 2,619 216 414 710 1,328 6	203 2,078 330 564 828 1,655
1901 1902 1903 1904 1907	1 2 1	65 53 35 70	90 125 43							1	8	10	1 2 1 1 1	65 53 35 8 70	90 125 43 10 90
Total	62	2,271	2,578	7	1,859	2,138	4	1,398	1,147	10	120	170	83	5,648	6,033
Kansas: 1892 1893 1894 1895	6 25 6 2	250 1,387 202 60 313	426 1,624 326 82 584	1	25	35	(a)	341	700	2 5 2	28 415 105	67 638 75	8 32 8 2 7	278 2,168 307 60 313	493 2,997 401 82 584
1897 1898	4 6	143 117	227 172							2	45	73	6	188 117	300 172
1899. 1900. 1901. 1904.	1 3 1	8 60 48	22 103 87							1	15 10	35 18	1 2 3 1	15 18 60 48	35 40 103 87
1907 1908 1909	3 1	150 100	200 150							1	40	50	1 3 1	150 100	50 200 150
Total	65	2,838	4,003	1	25	35	1	341	700	14	658	956	81	3,862	5,694

a Mortgage and investment companies.

b No information.

No. 96.—Number, Assets, and Liabilities of State Banks, Savings Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and Private Banks that Failed in the United States, by State and Geographical Divisions, from 1892 to 1909, inclusive—Continued.

	State institutions.  Private banks.					Total all banks.									
Year.		State ba	nks.		Savings b	anks.	Loan	and trust	companies.		rnvate b	anks.		Total an i	Buks.
	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.
WESTERN STATES—continued.															
Montana: 1893 1905	3	\$140	<b>\$</b> 78							5 1	\$1,375 60	\$543 75	8	\$1,515 60	\$621 75
1907 1908				1	\$3,725	<b>\$</b> 3,370	1	\$200	\$400				1 1	200 3,725	400 3,370
Total	3	140	78	1	3,725	3,370	1	200	400	6	1, 435	618	11	5,500	4,466
Wyoming: 1893. 1895. 1904.	1 1	45 20 100	20 35 150							2	305	250 50	3 1 2	350 20 108	270 35 200
1907										i	125	200	ĩ	125	200
Total	3	165	205							4	438	500	7	603	705
Colorado: 1892	9	824	552	<u>4</u> 1	2,514 932	2,514 642	a1	60	150	1 7	10 194	80 236	1 20 1	10 3,532 932 90	80 3,302 642 190
1901 1902 1904	<u>1</u> 1	75 186	100 207							1	2	3	1 1 1	2 75 186	190 3 100 207
Total	12	1, 115	899	5	3,446	3, 156	1	60	150	9	206	319	27	4,827	4,524
New Mexico: 1892 1893				<sub>i</sub>	220	189				1	40	90	1	40 220	90 189
Total				1	220	189				1	40	90	2	260	279

Oklahoma:  1892 1893 1894 1077 1896 1896 1898 1899 1899 1901 1904 1905 1907 1908	3 1 1 2	14 17 15 260 2 120	29 31 25 272 4 180							1 1 4 2	1 175 15 238 27 0 50 120	27 209 55 2 60 130	1 1 2 1 4 5 1 1 1 3 2	1 175 14 15 238 44 15 0 50 380 2 134 50	4 100 29 27 209 86 25 2, 60 402 4 198 65
Total		428	541							15	690	670	28	1,118	1,211
প্ত Total Western States	174	7,292	8,778	16	9, 283	8,908	10	2,034	2,512	68	4,031	3,746	268	22,640	23,944
PACIFIC STATES.  Washington: 1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898 1901 1902 1903 1904 1905 1906 1907 1908	2 4 5 5 1 2 1 1 1 1 2 2 2 4 4	1,700 157 325 437 14 50 18 300	641 193 485 452 14 74 25 500 2 16 85 78 324	2 2 1 3 1 1	386 515 71 93 100	219 504 21 136 100	1 1 1	302 58 50 80	290 58 50 90	4 2 1 1 1	594 13 40 60 3	496 13 60 85 5	11 4 7 10 3 2 1 1 1 2 2 1 1 2 3 4	2, 982 672 409 628 164 50 18 300 60 83 0 47 53 62 221	1, 646 697 519 706 164 74 25 500 85 95 2 16 85 98
Total	. 30	3,372	2,889	9	1, 165	980	4	490	488	10	722	679	53	5, 749	5,036
Oregon: 1893 1894 1895 1897 1900 1901 1905	1 1	1,029	748 1 20	3	3,242	2,600				6 1 1 1 1	35 5 75 30 100	552 41 9 100 50 200	13 1 1 2 1 1 1	4,749 0 1,650 35 25 75 30	3,900 1 1,430 41 29 100 50 200

No. 96.—Number, Assets, and Liabilities of State Banks, Savings Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and Private Banks that Failed in the United States, by State and Geographical Divisions, from 1892 to 1909, inclusive—Continued.

				1	State instit	tutions.					Private b			Total all l	
Year.		State ba	nks.		Savings b	anks.	Loan	and trust	companies.		Private 0	anks.		Total all I	MIKS.
	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.	No.	Assets.	Liabilities.
PACIFIC STATES—continued.															
Oregon—Continued. 1908. 1909.	1	\$75 30	\$75 30				3	\$4,000	\$5,040				4	\$4,075 30	\$5, 115 30
Total	8	1,154	874	4	\$4,892	\$4,030	3	4,000	5,040	11	\$723	\$952	26	10,769	10,896
California: 1893 1895 1896	19	4,967	5, 036 351	2	2,668	2,540				····i	250	300	21 1	7, 635 250 450	7, 576 300 351
1897 1899 1901		550	784	1	403	807		15	20	1	147	203	1 3	147 953 15	203 1,591 20
1902 1905 1907	1	5	20							a 1 1	4 77	12 90	1 1 1	5 4 77	20 12 90
1908 1909	3	1,413	1,275				1	3,509	9, 595	1	108	78 12	5 1	5,030 1	10,948 12
Total	26	7,385	7,466	3	3,071	3,347	2	3, 524	9,615	6	587	695	37	14,567	21, 123
Idaho: 1893 1895 1896 1897 1899 1908	3 22	228 227 1,460	214 117 1,620							1 1 1 1	78 100 12	1 45 200 15	4 2 1 1 1 2	232 227 78 100 12 1,460	215 117 45 200 15 1,620
Total	7	1,915	1,951							4	194	261	11	2,109	2, 212

188 193 550 5
936
3,470 30
3,500
45 29 200 312
586
15 16 1,340 51
1,422
45, 711
565,345

Utah: 1893. 1894. 1896. 1904.	1	60 185	188 193				a 1	100	160	2 1	220 5	390 5	1 1 3 1	60 185 320 5	188 193 550 5
Total	2	245	381				1	100	160	3	225	395	6	570	936
Nevada: 1908. 1909.	2	200	160				2	1,070	3,270	1 1	3 30	40 30	5 1	1, 273 30	3,470 30
Total	2	200	160				2	1,070	3,270	2	33	70	6	1,303	3,500
Arizona: 1893 1894	1	88	45	····i	25	29							1 1	88 25 40	45 29 200
1905	i	50	62	1	175	250					•••••	••••••	2	225	312
Total	3	178	307	2	200	279							5	378	586
Alaska: 1896	2	25	46							1 1 2 1	2 8 1,345 3	15 16 1,340 5	1 1 2 3	2 8 1,345 28	15 16 1,340 51
Total	2	25	46		•					5	1,358	1,376	7	1,383	1,422
Total Pacific States	80	14, 474	14,074	18	9,328	8,636	12	9,184	18,573	41	3,842	4, 428	151	36,828	45, 711
Total United States	561	115,815	126, 737	153	47, 717	51,786	116	210,920	253, 441	693	83,188	133,381	1,523	457,640	565, 345

a Mortgage and investment companies.

No. 97.—Abstract of Reports since September 23, 1908, of the Loan and Trust Companies of the District of Columbia.

\ -	Nov. 27, 1908, 5 companies.	Feb. 5, 1909, 5 companies.	Apr. 28, 1909, 5 companies.	June 23, 1909, 5 companies.	Sept. 1, 1909, 5 companies.
RESOURCES.					
	\$20, 131, 778. 05	\$20,826,541.97	\$21,652,976.73	\$22,379,267.29	\$23, 124, 544. 91
Overdrafts	3,933.43	5, 596. 76	2,847.59	5, 105. 65	5, 415. 11
Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, furniture,	3,675,508.71	3,917,787.60	4, 340, 420. 65	4, 670, 226. 61	4, 530, 096. 48
and fixtures	3, 184, 075. 52	3, 188, 308. 61	3, 188, 522. 39	3, 189, 382, 39	3, 187, 272, 16
Other real estate owned	136, 523. 40	129, 959. 27	124, 860. 48	120, 973. 05	116, 192. 47
Due from national banks (not reserve agents)	2, 417, 496. 79	3,002,039.87	2,854,806.43	2, 487, 902. 98	2, 299, 652, 75
Due from state banks and	2, 111, 100.10	0,002,000.01	2,004,000.40	2, 401, 302. 30	2, 200, 002. 16
bankers, etc	3, 267, 105. 33	3, 028, 331. 40	4, 227, 333. 74	3, 398, 716. 72	3, 380, 331. 27
Checks and other cash items.	130, 676. 89	115, 260. 22	98, 445. 82	177, 752. 82	211, 589. 41
Exchanges for clearing house	28,609.62	44, 094, 29	20, 255, 78	21,848,70	58, 492. 29
Bills of other national banks.	20,000.00	48, 040. 00	36, 425. 00	34, 540. 00	28,660.00
Fractional paper currency,	000.00	1 400 07	1 001 05		
nickels, and cents Specie	826. 30 837, 162. 70	1, 468. 07 836, 217. 67	1,361.37 782,372.40	2, 445. 99 625, 442. 50	936. 51 826, 574. 30
Legal-tender notes	20, 950. 00	98, 080. 00	70, 410. 00	137, 410. 00	75, 280. 00
Due from U. S. Treasurer	<b></b>	10,000.00	6,100.00	5,000.00	
Total	33, 854, 646. 74	35, 251, 725. 73	37, 407, 138. 38	37, 256, 014. 70	37, 845, 037. 60
LIABILITIES.					
Capital stock paid in	8,000,000.00	8,000,000.00	8,000,000,00	8,000,000,00	8,000,000.00
Surplus fund	2,650,000.00	2,650,000.00	2,650,000.00	2,800,000.00	2,800,000.00
Undivided profits, less ex-	1 105 610 00	7 107 447 10	1 010 005 10	1, 199, 298, 04	1 100 441 5
penses and taxes paid Due to other national banks.	1, 105, 613, 83 340, 543, 18	1, 137, 441. 10 571, 694. 05	1,313,085.19 579,240.74	801, 428, 93	1, 169, 441. 76 578, 439. 5
Due to state banks and	_ ′	'	<b>1</b>	1	1
bankers	55, 446. 39	61, 168. 81	71,754.55	95, 621. 47	98,008.9
Due to trust companies and savings banks.	270,060.38	212, 846, 04	224, 082. 87	254, 949, 74	259, 444, 80
Dividends unpaid	3, 258. 45	7, 408. 95	3,821.45	2, 557. 20	4, 248. 4
Individual deposits	21, 417, 768, 18	22, 575, 978. 51	24, 518, 632, 81	24, 101, 379, 88	24,927,594.70
Reserved for taxes	11,956.33	35, 188. 27	46, 520, 77	779. 44	7,859.4
Total	33, 854, 646, 74	35, 251, 725, 73	37, 407, 138, 38	37, 256, 014, 70	37, 845, 037. 6

No. 98.—Abstract of Reports since September 23, 1908, of the Savings and State Banks of the District of Columbia.

				,	
	Nov. 27, 1908, 11 banks.	Feb. 5, 1909, 11 banks.	Apr. 28, 1909, 12 banks.	June 23, 1909, 11 banks.	Sept. 1, 1909, 12 banks.
RESOURCES.					
Loans and discounts	\$4,962,266.03	\$5, 192, 135. 34	\$6,100,716.84	\$5,730,604.75	\$6,495,229.06
OverdraftsUnited States bonds on	908.95	1,530.42	1,459.56	4,357.64	4,954.60
hand				50,000.00	50,000.00
Premiums on United States bonds				4, 406. 24	4,406.24
Bonds, securities, etc Banking house, furniture,	1, 110, 132. 38	1, 111, 878. 99	1,984,921.17	1,467,732.18	2,063,145.68
and fixtures	706, 524. 24 91, 288. 34	738, 735. 07	777,414.31	761, 878. 68 77, 507. 24	805, 196. 72
Other real estate owned Due from national banks	91,288.34	70,057.42	72,914.08	11,501.24	90, 675. 17
(not reserve agents) Due from state banks and	467,811.75	588, 430. 95	784,505.54	694, 122. 58	747, 969. 60
bankers, etc	391,018.18	412,756.83	2,891,614.94	259, 190. 14	2,844,332.49
Checks and other cash items. Exchanges for clearing	16, 415. 89	29, 276. 14	18,707.51	15, 614. 15	26, 274. 31
house	10,666.81	43, 280. 12	27,992.54	27,786.21	58, 485. 55
Bills of other national banks. Fractional paper currency,	2,325.00	2,830.00	2,040.00	860.00	1,000.00
nickels, and cents	4,698.37	4, 403. 44	5,107.86	3,658.25	5,559.97
SpecieLegal-tender notes	189, 938. 98 25, 475, 00	184, 110. 72 33, 990. 00	247, 434. 95 45, 288. 00	199, 723. 67 36, 380. 00	246, 158. 12 31, 383, 00
	<u>-</u>	<del></del>			
Total	7,979,469.92	8, 413, 415. 44	12,960,117.30	9,333,821.73	13, 474, 770. 51
liabilities.					
Capital stock paid in	1,187,011.00	1, 194, 903. 50	1, 195, 385. 00	1, 195, 435. 00	1,195,485.00
Surplus fund	209, 735.00	215, 350.00	230, 350.00	230, 350.00	235,800.00
penses and taxes paid	110,915.49	102,699.94	109, 983. 68	131, 223. 31	137,005.22
Due to other national banks. Due to state banks and	39,985.24	39, 439. 72	140, 508. 38	149, 933. 05	144, 973. 26
bankers	552.31	4, 138. 05	16, 428. 11	2,606.86	36, 609. 84
Due to trust companies and savings banks	269.34	263, 98	68, 540. 01	14,621.48	9,534.59
Dividends unpaid	117, 50	265, 50	261.00	105.50	233.00
Individual deposits United States deposits	6, 237, 411. 86	6,705,290.51	11, 101, 116.83	7,477,324.38	11,597,031.11
Notes and bills rediscounted	••••	5,000.00	15,000.00	20,000.00	27,000.00
Bills payable	190,000.00	141,000.00	75,000.00	111,000.00	86,000.00
Reserved for taxes	3,308.18	4,964.24	7,544.29	1, 222. 15	1,720.06
Liabilities other than those above stated	164.00	100.00			3,378.43
Total	7,979,469.92	8, 413, 415. 44	12,960,117.30	9, 333, 821. 73	13, 474, 770. 51

No. 99.—Principal Items of Resources and Liabilities of Savings Banks in the District of Columbia, as Shown by Reports of Condition on September 1, 1909.

Name of bank.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and over- drafts.	Bonds, invest- ments, and real estate.	Due from banks, exchange, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total resources and liabilities.	Capital.	Sur- plus.	Undi- vided profits.	Individual deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabili- ties.
Citizens Savings Bank Dime Savings Bank East Washington Savings Bank.	James A. Sample M. D. Rosenberg Michael I. Weller	Bestor R. Walters John M. Riordon Charles A. McCarthy	\$352,943 183,081 316,970	\$4,002 115,704 77,718	\$122,549 32,597 43,267	\$10,018 8,700 4,347	\$489,515 340,082 442,302	\$100,000 100,000 100,000		\$6,928 2,125 16,557	\$382,586 167,958 325,746	\$70,000
Fourteenth Street Savings Bank.	P. W. Stubblefield	Wm. R. De Lashmutt.	299,286	1,973	29, 433	14,623	345, 315	100,000		9,442	207,578	28,295
Home Savings Bank International Banking Corporation.	B. F. Saul T. H. Hubbard	Howard Moran J. S. Tait	1,795,212 509,953	541,177 665,516	$254,241 \ 2,581,706$	71,789 56,178	2, 662, 419 3, 813, 353	100,000	\$50,000	29,694 27,418	2, 478, 422 3, 779, 489	4, 303 6, 446
McLachlen Banking Corporation.	A. M. McLachlen	John A Massie	145,352	89,317	12,317	8,342	255, 328	100,000	20,000	4,227	109,101	22,000
Merchants and Mechanics Savings Bank.	Eldridge E. Jordan	J. Fendall Cain	1,469,234	527,927	333,055	69,244	2,399,460	200,000	40,000	1,394	1,996,866	161,200
Potomae Savings Bank. Union Savings Bank. United States Savings Bank. Washington Mechanics Savings Bank.	J. G. Waters. E. Q. Smith. James L. Karrick. Ezra Gould.	B. A. Bowles Edw. S. Munford Geo. E. Slaybaugh R. H. Bagby	216,713 886,213 249,980 75,242	89,030 742,313 128,157 30,588	46,950 159,637 51,606 16,255	11, 434 4, 061 15, 370 3, 432	364, 127 1, 792, 224 445, 113 125, 517	50,000 200,000 116,200 29,285	122,500 3,300	5, 456 22, 873 9, 853 1, 036	308,671 1,446,388 310,071 84,378	463 5,689 10,818

No. 100.—Principal Items of Resources and Liabilities of the Loan and Trust Companies of the District of Columbia, as Shown by Reports of Condition on September 1, 1909.

Name of company.	President.	Cashier.	Loans, discounts, and over- drafts.	Bonds, investments, and real estate.	Due from banks, exchange, and other cash items.	Lawful money.	Total re- sources and liabilities.	Capital.	Surplus.	Undi- vided profits.	Individual deposits.	Due to banks and all other liabili- ties.
American Security and Trust Co.	Chas. J. Bell	Chas. E. Howe	\$8,086,684	\$3,094,809	\$2, 133, 325	\$353, 528	\$13,668,346	\$3,000,000	\$1,800,000	\$197,030	\$7,859,307	\$812,009
National Savings and Trust Co.	William D. Hoover.	George Howard	6, 173, 227	1, 474, 272	929,086	46,600	8, 623, 185	1,000,000		649,014	6, 962, 399	11,772
Union Trust Co	Edw. J. Stellwagen H.Bradley Davidson Jno. Joy Edson	R. E. Claughton	1,889,859 2,077,186 4,903,000	2, 165, 432 160, 265 938, 405	546, 433 378, 420 1, 992, 771	41,037 28,305 432,383	4,642,761 2,644,172 8,266,559	2,000,000 1,000,000 1,000,000		152, 505 113, 609 51, 103	2, 122, 681 1, 220, 342 6, 397, 029	167, 575 310, 221 18, 427

	19	905.	-	19	906.		19	907.		19	08.		1	909.	
Classification.	7,794	bank	s.	8,862	ban	ks.	9,967	banl	ks.	11,220	bar	ıks.	11,31	9 b	nks.
RESOURCES.															
Loans on real estate. Loans on other collateral security. Other loans and discounts. Overdrafts. United States bonds. State, county, and municipal bonds. Railroad bonds and stocks. Bank stocks. Other stocks, bonds, etc. Due from other banks and bankers. Real estate, urniture, etc. Checks and other cash items. Cash on hand. Other resources.	128, 1, 632, 22, 3, 11, 395, 468, 95, 71, 214	415,66 399,1: 275,1: 824,9 001,5: 558,2: 924,3 448,6 596,6 014,8 330,9 467,8 258,4	59 35 75 11 83 50 53 41 06 94 59 12	80, 2,009, 32, 5, 10, 2, 394, 513, 108, 89, 231,	287.	952 478 877 389 457 440 496 012 009 141 963 412	171, 2,139, 27, 2, 5, 1, 475, 548, 117, 96, 254	112.	891 524 794 831 140 248 624 473 432 728 570	127, 2,090, 29, 2, 3, 2, 492, 549, 136, 71, 308,	270, 944, 447, 888, 729, 698, 184, 935, 297, 146, 251,	669 681 901 514 479 260 385 533 603 988 438 342	1,112, 34, 5, 65, 75, b 146, 491, 119, 75, 227,	690, 841, 316, 221, 892, 036, 870, 961, 702, 096,	457, 10 061, 34 574, 20 710, 94 211, 21 949, 01
Total	3, 190	911, 3	78	3, 677,	050,	317	4,119	, 190,	337	4,032,	638	485	3, 338,	669,	134.19
LIABILITIES.			_												
Capital stock Surplus fund. Other undivided profits. Dividends unpaid. Individual deposits. Due to other banks and bankers. Other liabilities.	154 63 2,365 171 56	133, 8 $577, 4$	41 08 22 30 62 75	170, 80, 2,741, 190, 72,	045,	117 691 360 129 500 815	192 88 3,068 211 85	,007, ,870,	461 017 808 860 202 952	217, 86, 2,937, 207, 81,	112 503 682 129 432 263	085 972 749 598 987 791	152, 91, 1, 2,466, 158, 51,	639, 213, 039, 958, 958, 799,	549. 87 452. 77
Total	3,190	911,3	78	3,677,	050,	317	4, 119	, 190,	337	4,032	638	, 485	3, 338,	669,	134. 19

a Includes mortgages owned.

No. 102.—Aggregate Resources and Liabilities of Loan and Trust Companies from 1905 to 1909.

	1905.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.
Classification.	683 compa- nies.	742 compa- nies.	794 compa- nies.	842 compa- nies.	1,079 compa- nies.
RESOURCES.					
Loans on real estate Loans on other collateral security. Other loans and discounts. Overdrafts United States bonds. State, county, and municipal bonds. Railroad bonds and stocks. Bank stocks. Other stocks, bonds, and securities. Due from other banks and bankers. Real estate, furniture, and fixtures. Checks and other cash items. Cash on hand	4, 999, 55 64, 136, 18	9 895, 884, 351 547,059,086 939,994 1,678,160 2 17,305,806 9 46,592,846 10,126,733 9 684,581,875 8 289,102,143 2 86,219,390 9,913,537 70,183,686	823, 109, 861 604, 6018, 798 60, 918 1, 280, 592 11, 239, 601 31, 823, 413 6, 528, 463 735, 127, 601 261, 977, 373 51, 078, 710 5, 042, 082 101, 719, 515	821, 341, 681 404, 412, 308 860, 744 555, 303 89, 639, 659 29, 576, 312 4, 805, 843 651, 298, 154 391, 573, 223 97, 112, 461 5, 878, 676 118, 398, 874	3,222,380.20 155,647,931.87 362,404,241.30 b 468,914,756.87 578,243,506.14 127,216,448.81 19,129,908.47 254,447,910.16
Other resources	59, 580, 94	<del></del>	l		
LIABILITIES.	2,803,910,41	2, 959, 250, 559	3,071,419,300	2,800,002,870	4,068,534,982.65
Capital stock Surplus fund. Other undivided profits. Dividends unpaid. Individual deposits. Due to other banks and bankers. Other liabilities. Total.	281, 289, 33 82, 226, 36 378, 49 1, 980, 856, 73 183, 788, 83 94, 303, 08	348, 236, 524 347, 137, 096 9440, 582 72, 008, 937, 790 5153, 290, 831 132, 803, 374	369, 286, 668 28, 578, 358 291, 468 2, 061, 623, 035 167, 872, 757 167, 620, 993	370, 145, 308 45, 894, 591 467, 115 1, 866, 964, 314 163, 014, 678 140, 738, 111	351,699,101.89 141,683,091.23 985,990.44 2,835,835,180.79 276,753,308.05

a Includes mortgages owned.

b Railroad and bank stocks included.

b Railroad and bank stocks included.

No. 103.—Aggregate Resources and Liabilities of Savings Banks from 1904–1905 to 1909.

gr. 10 u	1904–1905.	1905-1906.	1906-1907.	1907-1908.	1909.
Classification.	1,237 banks.	1,319 banks.	1,415 banks.	1,453 banks.	1,703 banks.
RESOURCES.					
Loans on real estate. Loans on other collateral security. Other loans and discounts. Overdrafts. United States bonds. State, county, and municipal bonds. Railroad bonds and stocks. Bank stocks. Other stocks, bonds, and securities. Due from other banks and bankers. Real estate, furniture, and fixtures. Checks and other cash items. Cash on hand. Other resources.	50, 015, 970 276, 530, 069 871, 349 13, 323, 532 136, 498, 556 321, 476, 258 27, 171, 601 1, 036, 884, 359 154, 849, 294 53, 746, 609 142, 965 27, 603, 847	58,946,703 293,274,919 977,543 12,178,254 140,393,235 346,561,193 25,860,373 1,084,782,527 156,764,518 52,410,539 102,911 26,129,931	207, 632, 649 239, 017, 711 1, 320, 534 18, 744, 618 618, 494, 020 602, 224, 313 24, 987, 618 381, 816, 604 162, 092, 428 51, 885, 740 3, 036, 115 28, 666, 882	66, 624, 785 364, 362, 059 1, 050, 343 13, 860, 545 587, 155, 390 618, 193, 415 24, 265, 271 343, 465, 167 163, 616, 708 57, 010, 988 779, 228 43, 483, 533	177, 977, 493, 04 2, 266, 509, 26 43, 566, 428, 18 710, 159, 543, 86 769, 980, 508, 90 b 189, 564, 433, 53 218, 477, 832, 87 68, 123, 675, 81 3, 944, 728, 46 32, 697, 021, 94
Total	3,368,279,857	3,583,024,195	3,782,873,200	3,809,533,152	4,072,710,105.34
LIABILITIES.					
Other liabilities	197, 582, 867 35, 708, 852 3, 093, 077, 357 275, 984 15, 443, 503	206, 422, 799 31, 911, 510 3, 299, 544, 601 8, 540, 751 7, 708, 167	201, 220, 662 33, 475, 531 3, 495, 410, 087 8, 179, 275 10, 363, 323	244,711,801 39,412,250 3,479,192,891 3,187,417 7,015,338	$\begin{array}{c} 224,424,711.93 \\ 62,160,100.11 \\ 92,707.96 \\ 3,713,405,709.80 \\ 8,234,513.44 \end{array}$

a Includes mortgages owned.

No. 104.—Aggregate Resources and Liabilities of Private Banks from 1905 to 1909, Inclusive.

G)	1905.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.
Classification.	1,028 banks.	929 banks.	1,141 banks.	1,007 banks.	1,497 banks.
RESOURCES.					
Loans on real estate. Loans on other collateral security. Other loans and discounts. Overdrafts. United States bonds. State, county, and municipal bonds. Railroad bonds and stocks. Bank stocks. Other stocks, bonds, etc. Due from other banks and bankers. Real estate, furniture, etc. Checks and other cash items. Cash on hand. Other resources.	\$23, 657, 361 14, 802, 461 67, 008, 729 1, 630, 254 468, 104 3, 762, 086 4, 508, 687 579, 005 4, 327, 313 27, 320, 788 6, 683, 417 844, 486 8, 113, 422 1, 527, 092	\$13, 430, 972 8, 303, 090 72, 715, 318 2, 086, 329 540, 804 1, 120, 184 625, 909 170, 076 4, 674, 732 24, 723, 406 6, 738, 248 694, 264 6, 761, 156 1, 461, 312	\$18, 945, 940 9, 403, 642 101, 127, 853 3, 313, 256 546, 408 641, 411 476, 202 210, 209 7, 860, 542 31, 424, 217 7, 748, 260 897, 467 8, 710, 484 3, 725, 728	\$19, 610, 740 7, 521, 699 80, 226, 816 1, 796, 144 297, 157 1, 100, 443 550, 901 205, 348 5, 821, 879 27, 298, 378 6, 448, 497 1, 529, 589 8, 497, 540 636, 349	a \$36, 636, 702. 07 21, 096, 873. 66, 873. 66, 103, 589, 194. 24 4, 616, 218. 90 609, 219. 30 3, 228, 802. 32 1, 213, 577. 66  b 7, 947, 704. 60 40, 832, 891. 79 13, 126, 388. 49 1, 387, 731. 95 11, 1053, 706. 32 1, 1037, 343. 91
Total	165, 233, 295	144,045,800	195,031,619	161,541,480	246, 256, 355. 41
LIABILITIES.					
Capital stock. Surplus fund. Other undivided profits Dividends unpaid. Individual deposits. Due to other banks and bankers Other liabilities. Total.	$2,958,278 \ 64,612$	20,036,992 6,361,155 2,495,632 43,838 109,947,509 1,869,285 3,291,389 144,045,800	25, 144, 822 7, 322, 579 3, 519, 734 131, 387 151, 072, 225 2, 844, 638 4, 996, 234 195, 031, 619	21, 122, 836 5, 556, 239 3, 475, 238 35, 160 126, 673, 158 1, 561, 453 3, 117, 396 161, 541, 480	27,726,922.00 10,195,237.01 5,533,006.44 62,003.43 193,263,224.31 3,404,236.54 6,071,725.68

a Includes mortgages owned.

b Railroad and bank stocks included.

b Railroad and bank stocks included.

No. 105.—Gold, Silver, etc., held by State Banks in 1873 to 1909, inclusive.a

Year.	Gold.	Sil√er.	Specie.	Paper currency.	Cash (not classified).	Total.
1873			\$3,000,000	\$8,400,000		\$11,400,000
1874			2,000,000	25, 100, 000		27, 100, 000
1875			1,200,000	26,700,000		27,900,000
1876			1,900,000	27,600,000		29,500,000
1877	l		2,300,000	34,400,000	l	36,700,000
1878				28,500,000		31,500,000
1879			2,000,000	37, 100, 000		39, 100, 000
1880			6,200,000	48,800,000		55,000,000
1881			17,100,000	23,800,000		40,900,000
1882			17,200,000	24,600,000		41,800,000
1883			17,400,000	25,300,000		42,700,000
1884			25,400,000	28,800,000		54, 200, 000
1885			29,900,000	31,000,000		60,900,000
1886			24,700,000	14,700,000		39,400,000
1887	\$27,953,662	\$2,422,970	13,744,873	35, 462, 589		79,584,094
1888	25,842,903	1,912,020	18, 445, 351	28,954,575	\$886,340,884	161, 495, 733
1889	27,340,167	1,514,381	17,835,227	38, 534, 576	115,062,737	200, 287, 088
1890	25, 821, 919	1,919,822	15,573,102	39,685,670	102, 253, 574	185, 254, 087
1891	8,883,552	1,939,647	15,713,390	45, 456, 720	93,640,772	165, 634, 081
1892	8,889,370	1,925,187	22, 119, 226	46, 812, 692	118,042,909	197, 789, 384
1893	7,618,014	1,815,624	15,093,221	64, 512, 344	116,606,000	205, 645, 203
1894	8,347,109	3,867,073	20, 480, 340	77,016,728	119,661,754	229, 373, 004
1895	10,144,262	2,511,737	19, 298, 363	70,953,721	124,835,220	227,743,303
1896	39, 127, 271	6,850,778	2,413,485	48,699,917	72, 107, 150	169, 198, 601
1897	48,666,406	6, 455, 724	1,697,072	53,746,378	82, 528, 449	193,094,029
1898		8, 191, 468	2,131,917	43, 804, 173	84, 598, 284	194, 913, 450
1899	74,409,976	10,721,971	7,181,017	56, 283, 677	62, 287, 406	210, 884, 047
1900	74,804,488	11,476,414	7,403,070	59,734,541	67,248,596	220, 667, 109
1901	78,753,247	20, 695, 905	8, 424, 616	76,044,402	56,227,781	240, 145, 951
1902	b c 106, 152, 188	b30, 137, 029		86, 217, 289	28, 309, 281	250, 815, 787
1903	64,388,507	22, 129, 331	1,424,290	83, 375, 457	104, 495, 941	275, 813, 529
1904	90,696,322	22, 262, 605	8,731,895	95, 192, 511	84, 694, 678	301, 578, 011
1905	102,988,710	25, 825, 121	7,079,872	103, 072, 015	75, 282, 651	314, 248, 369
1906	107, 102, 286	30,938,289	7,027,629	108, 298, 300	81,571,681	334, 938, 185
1907	147, 456, 585	32, 139, 447		120, 589, 058	84,613,810	391,847,497
1908	50, 440, 020	25,029,169	d125,852,784		177, 274, 762	479, 116, 289
1909	282, 539, 207	65, 957, 903	¢13,699,181		22,020,667	525, 237, 773

<sup>a From 1873 to 1886 holdings of state banks only; from 1887 all banks other than national.
b Gold and silver, 1902, partially estimated on basis of national-bank holdings.
c From 1902 gold includes gold certificates and silver includes silver certificates; prior to that date coin certificates are included in paper currency.
d Presumably gold mainly, but not classified in the returns.
c Fractional currency, nickels, and cents.</sup> 

No. 106.—Capital Stock of National Banks, State, Stock Savings, Private Banks, and Loan and Trust Companies on April 28, 1909.

13111110, 11110	20111111111	2.0002 0	OMI MILLO	011 222		
States, etc.	National banks.	State banks.	Stock sav- ings banks.	Private banks.	Loan and trust companies.	Total.
Maine New Hampshire Vermont Massachusetts Rhode Island	5,435,000 5,460,000 54,967,500 6,700,250	\$430,000	\$561,400		\$3,237,900 1,424,800 17,565,200 7,361,418 3,470,000	\$12, 288, 900 6, 426, 400 6, 884, 800 72, 532, 700 14, 456, 668
Connecticut	20, 250, 050	2,190,000			3,470,000	25,910,050
States		3,015,000	561,400	4000 000	33,059,318	138, 499, 518
New York New Jersey Pennsylvania Delaware Maryland District of Columbia.	20,502,000 113,773,515 2,348,985	34,573,000 1,748,750 14,013,975 520,000 1,608,960	750,000 594,250 1,195,385	\$600,300 728,282 7,500	67,400,000 15,618,200 101,309,601 1,692,200 10,064,650 8,000,000	263, 664, 478 38, 618, 950 229, 825, 373 4, 561, 185 29, 952, 760 14, 747, 385
Total Eastern States	320,945,078	52, 464, 685	2,539,635	1,336,082	204, 084, 651	581, 370, 131
Virginia West Virginia North Carolina South Carolina Georgia Florida Alabama Mississippi Louisiana Texas Arkansas Kentucky Tennessee	13, 080, 480 8, 301, 000 6, 910, 000 4, 510, 000 5, 130, 000 8, 372, 000 3, 460, 000 42, 463, 300 4, 080, 000 17, 078, 500 10, 282, 270	7,781,088 6,884,693 5,564,557 7,619,634 17,975,256 3,178,500 8,547,700 11,932,164 11,030,800 8,470,000 5,848,932 11,478,010 8,047,360	1, 441, 717 992, 600 825, 935 1, 536, 800 1, 407, 000 444, 660 380, 249 2, 430, 000 252, 960 672, 600 1, 504, 835	41,000 15,250 64,926 389,968 44,000 545,000 175,000 2,316,566 83,812 42,900	2,172,545 2,400,900 1,373,500 400,000 4,280,000 1,396,345 7,410,375 4,028,600	24, 516, 830 18, 579, 193 14, 689, 242 14, 131, 360 31, 173, 724 8, 497, 500 17, 909, 360 15, 947, 413 21, 955, 800 57, 529, 866 11, 661, 989 36, 682, 385 23, 863, 065
Total Southern States.	143,564,050	114, 358, 694	12,034,296	3,718,422	23, 462, 265	297,137,727
Ohio Indiana Illinois Michigan Wisconsin Minnesota Iowa Missouri	61,289,100 25,728,000 56,120,000 14,986,100 15,975,000 21,091,000 20,560,000 33,097,500	20,668,354 10,473,485 24,958,300 17,121,000 13,503,150 11,822,000 11,522,500 27,332,860	1,613,000 100,000 16,411,000	2,140,713 3,346,950 7,325,081 1,249,049 50,000 3,673,997 843,000	12,430,000 9,060,132 34,300,000 1,850,000 2,210,000 1,200,000 1,692,200 18,547,900	101,859,017 48,608,567 122,703,381 36,819,149 31,688,150 34,263,000 53,859,697 79,821,260
Total Middle States	248, 846, 700	137, 401, 649	23, 454, 850	18, 628, 790	81, 290, 232	509, 622, 221
North Dakota South Dakota Nebraska Kansas Montana Wyoming Colorado New Mexico Oklahoma	4,710,000 3,630,000 13,640,000 12,192,500 4,155,300 1,585,000 9,195,000 2,020,000 10,140,000	5,582,177 4,660,106 10,873,740 13,636,500 1,880,000 761,000 1,664,950 982,102 8,957,950	306,000 370,500 360,000 500,000 25,000 449,102 75,000	219,500 130,000 85,000 285,000 50,000 761,100	167,600 365,000 425,000 850,000 60,000 1,725,000	10, 459, 777 9, 180, 606 25, 014, 240 26, 699, 000 7, 670, 300 2, 481, 000 13, 795, 152 3, 077, 102 19, 697, 950
Total Western States	61, 267, 800	48,998,525	2,085,602	1,530,600	4, 192, 600	118,075,127
Washington Oregon California Idaho Utah Nevada Arizona Alaska	2,260,000	7,629,570 5,005,550 32,264,576 2,560,681 2,724,507 1,988,120 1,192,700 1,113,600	955,000 350,200 17,067,437 83,000 375,000	195,328 565,000 1,202,200 135,000 280,000 95,000 40,500	3,271,822 1,010,000 10,353,635 1,738,700 300,000	20,794,895 11,887,750 96,843,148 6,777,381 5,859,507 3,890,120 2,013,200 1,213,600
Total Pacific States	56,782,475	54, 479, 304	18,830,637	2,513,028	16, 674, 157	149, 279, 601
Total United States	933, 269, 903	410,717,857	59, 506, 420	27,726,922	362, 763, 223	1,793,984,325
Hawaii	610,000 100,000	2,455,077 1,354,302 1,532,664				3,065,077 1,454,302 1,532,664
Total island posses- sions	710,000	5,342,043				6, 052, 043
Total United States and island posses- sions	933, 979, 903	416, 059, 900	59, 506, 420	27,726,922	362, 763, 223	1,800,036,368

No. 107.—Population of the United States and Territories on June 1, 1909, the the Average Resources Per Capita and the

		THE	AVER	AGE RESOUR	ces Pi	er Capita an	D THE
	Population,	All banks	·.	National ba	nks.	State banl	KS.
States, etc.	June 1, 1909.a	Resources.	Aver- age per capita.	Resources.	Aver- age per capita.	Resources.	Aver- age per capita.
Maine New Hampshire. Vermont Massachusetts	724,000 443,000 351,000 3,106,000	\$194, 468, 508, 22 127, 716, 627, 21 99, 382, 791, 84 1, 606, 570, 746, 77 237, 702, 691, 33 428, 119, 324, 66	\$268.60 288.29 283.14 517.25	\$56, 324, 485, 82 33, 629, 746, 95 30, 471, 593, 39 542, 278, 687, 29	\$77.80 75.91 86.81 174.59	\$6,615,171.65	\$14.93
Rhode Island Connecticut	520,000 1,069,000	237, 702, 691. 33 428, 119, 324. 66	457. 12 400. 48	43, 975, 417. 59 111, 878, 023. 16	84. 57 104. 66	2,613,396.32 $12,425,087.91$	5. 03 11. 62
New England.	6, 213, 000	2,693,960,690.03	433. 61	818, 557, 954. 20	131.75	21, 653, 655. 88	3.49
New York New Jersey Pennsylvania Delaware Maryland	198,000 1,343,000	5, 958, 925, 084, 56 553, 574, 019, 80 2, 212, 006, 814, 94 40, 490, 538, 30 313, 384, 989, 10	676. 07 232. 78 303. 55 204. 50 233. 35	2,261,687,483.50 225,656,432.68 1,219,514,359.79 16,360,626.49 145,824,030.67	256. 60 94. 89 167. 35 82. 63 108. 58	593, 200, 692, 33 18, 285, 760, 96 167, 857, 630, 34 3, 406, 906, 52 14, 696, 824, 93	67.30 7.68 23.03 17.21 10.94
Dist. Columbia. Eastern	364,000	98, 268, 364. 26 9, 176, 649, 810. 96	269. 97 450. 19	3,916,944,041.71	131.60	797, 447, 815. 08	39.12
Virginia	2,040,000	180, 764, 979. 53	88.61	110, 933, 381. 29	54.38	50,732,002.49	24. 87
West Virginia North Carolina South Carolina Georgia	1,136,000 2,148,000 1,520,000 2,580,000	127, 985, 800. 17 97, 545, 202. 06 80, 316, 568. 86 165, 722, 644. 42	112.66 45.39 52.84 64.23	59, 691, 809, 49 46, 569, 294, 70 28, 225, 903, 69 72, 432, 901, 05	52. 54 21. 67 18. 57 28. 07	48,015,880.02 33,522,527.41 36,138,924.63 81,509,281.45	42, 27 15, 61 23, 78 31, 59
Florida	682,000 2,133,000 1,815,000 1,642,000 3,832,000	59,026,441,27 96,858,164,41 82,284,940.03 158,642,502.33 347,484,715.93	86. 55 45. 41 45. 34 96. 62 90. 68	38, 812, 178, 64 49, 690, 466, 28 21, 310, 432, 72 61, 467, 394, 07 283, 581, 809, 51	56. 91 23. 30 11. 74 37. 44 74. 00	18, 358, 328, 18 42, 013, 672, 81 55, 587, 957, 53 75, 658, 966, 33 30, 979, 504, 56	26. 92 19. 70 30. 63 46. 08 8. 08
Arkansas Kentucky Tennessee	1,483,000 2,432,000 2,271,000	61,020,437.00 210,772,738.22 162,283,722.89	41.15 86.66 71.46	24, 643, 271, 65 114, 158, 595, 84 82, 378, 530, 03	16. 62 46. 94 36. 27	29, 420, 674, 51 65, 956, 918, 42 39, 855, 379, 94	19.84 27.12 17.55
Southern	25,714,000	1,830,708,857.12	71.19	993, 896, 108. 96	38. 65	607, 750, 018. 28	23.63
Ohio Indiana. Illinois. Michigan Wisconsin Minnesota. Iowa Missouri.	4,627,000 2,853,000 5,785,000 2,675,000 2,342,000 2,165,000 2,265,000 3,478,000	942, 312, 236, 41 362, 261, 614, 26 1, 390, 648, 622, 20 409, 973, 637, 69 303, 358, 211, 62 348, 461, 273, 97 486, 469, 681, 20 749, 517, 845, 08	203. 66 126. 97 240. 39 153. 26 129. 53 160. 95 214. 78 215. 50	479, 937, 424. 07 199, 930, 312. 46 699, 133, 448. 91 150, 622, 449. 03 160, 082, 127. 65 226, 677, 426. 99 191, 794, 113. 43 390, 846, 312. 66	103.73 70.08 120.85 56.31 68.35 104.70 84.69 112.38	173, 921, 854, 13 64, 376, 514, 32 172, 153, 657, 22 197, 817, 012, 45 130, 717, 488, 50 92, 365, 351, 62 89, 959, 684, 92 217, 627, 439, 16	37. 59 22. 56 29. 76 73. 95 55. 81 42, 67 39. 71 62. 57
Middle Western.	26, 190, 000	4,993,003,122.43	190.64	2,499,023,615.20	95. 42	1,138,939,002.32	43.46
North Dakota South Dakota Nebraska Kansas Montana Wyoming Colorado New Mexico Oklahoma	1,077,000 1,675,000	78, 247, 447, 22 93, 023, 376, 58 231, 466, 682, 16 230, 325, 383, 59 69, 792, 275, 45 23, 005, 530, 30 163, 926, 013, 33 23, 007, 348, 79 125, 836, 987, 64	153. 43 182. 75 214. 92 137. 51 207. 72 207. 26 250. 65 100. 03 94. 26	39, 423, 780, 92 39, 631, 231, 60 144, 450, 325, 08 118, 368, 211, 05 41, 895, 816, 28 17, 269, 124, 28 130, 825, 581, 65 18, 079, 827, 39 68, 095, 493, 75	77. 30 77. 86 134. 12 70. 66 124. 69 155. 57 200. 04 78. 61 51. 01	37, 901, 374, 36 44, 556, 317, 30 83, 000, 629, 51 105, 321, 360, 66 12, 035, 626, 90 4, 809, 045, 37 10, 294, 397, 04 4, 423, 598, 58 54, 216, 192, 12	74. 32 87. 54 77. 07 62. 88 35. 82 43. 33 15. 74 19. 23 40. 61
Western	6, 437, 000	1,038,631,045.06	161.35	618, 039, 392. 00	96.01	356, 558, 541, 84	55. 39
Washington Oregon California Idaho Utah Nevada Arizona Alaska	239,000 340,000 42,000 155,000	198, 473, 824, 71 113, 888, 280, 83 842, 969, 879, 65 42, 738, 241, 91 63, 840, 622, 69 21, 534, 565, 11 20, 970, 392, 03	296. 23 225. 52 486. 70 178. 82 187. 77 512. 72 135. 29	102, 555, 303. 11 58, 728, 702. 59 292, 882, 679. 99 20, 775, 254. 49 25, 464, 200. 35 8, 992, 158. 55 9, 046, 134. 55	153. 07 116. 29 169. 10 86. 93 74. 90 214. 10 58. 36	65, 295, 664, 17 39, 667, 163, 84 199, 113, 503, 19 14, 949, 877, 63 20, 329, 840, 77 11, 909, 216, 19 11, 347, 544, 24 8, 384, 668, 75	97. 46 78. 55 114. 96 62. 55 59. 80 283. 55 73. 21 88. 25
Pacifie	3,778,000	9, 506, 513. 89 1, 313, 922, 320. 82	100.06 347.77	1,121,845.14 519,566,778.77	11.81	370, 997, 478. 78	98. 19
United States		21,046,875,846. 42	237.24	9,366,027 890.84	105. 57	3,293,346,512.18	37. 12
Hawaii	210,000 1,020,000 b 8,000,000	15, 118, 565. 06 11, 465, 738. 96 21, 594, 270. 28	71. 99 11. 24 2. 69	2, 371, 704. 13 484, 248. 16	11. 29	12,746,860.93 10,981,490.80 21,594,270.28	60.70 10.77 2.69
Islands	9, 230, 000	48, 178, 574. 30	5. 22	2, 855, 952, 29	. 31	45, 322, 622. 01	4.91
United States and islands.	97, 946, 000	21,095,054,420.72	215. 37	9,368,883,843.13	95. 66	3,338,669,134.19	34.07

a Estimated by actuary of the Treasury.

b Estimated 1908 at 8,000,000.

AGGREGATE RESOURCES OF NATIONAL BANKS AND OTHER BANKS ON APRIL 28, 1909, PER CAPITA RESOURCES IN EACH CLASS OF BANKS.

	Loan and t		Savings ba	nks.	Private ba	nks.
States, etc.	Resources.	Average per capita.	Resources.	Average per capita.	Resources.	Average per capita.
Maine. New Hampshire. Vermont Massachusetts. Rhode Island Connecticut.	\$42, 840, 208. 02 26, 311, 411. 21 281, 604, 052. 77 116, 883, 401. 59 29, 120, 924. 57	\$59. 17 74. 96 90. 67 224. 77 27. 24	\$95, 303, 814, 38 87, 471, 708, 61 42, 599, 787, 24 782, 688, 006, 71 74, 230, 475, 83 274, 695, 289, 02	\$131.63 197.45 121.37 251.99 142.75 256.96		
New England	496, 759, 998. 16	79.95	1,356,989,081.79	218. 42		
New York. New Jersey. Pennsylvania Delaware. Maryland. District of Columbia.		178. 68 84. 65 87. 19 51. 71 42. 11 102. 77	1,520,618,521, 23 106,937,776, 21 182,879,565,36 10,484,603,62 95,991,361,39 12,960,117,30	172. 53 44. 97 25. 10 52. 95 71. 48 35. 60	\$8, 528, 623, 72 1, 402, 745, 11 6, 377, 641, 73 320, 840, 88	\$0.96 .59 .88
Eastern		123. 42	1,929,871,945.11	94.68	16, 629, 851, 44	. 82
Virginia.  North Carolina.  South Carolina.  Georgia.  Florida.  Alabama.  Mississippi.  Louislana.  Texas.  Arkansas.  Kentucky.  Tennessee.	10, 152, 227, 13 8, 622, 263, 58 2, 259, 886, 55 2, 259, 886, 55 21, 096, 998, 17 4, 976, 163, 45	2. 54 8. 94 4. 01 1. 49 5. 51 3. 36 11. 25 10. 25	13, 214, 418, 08 10, 125, 883, 53 8, 734, 775, 99 12, 792, 612, 22 10, 625, 882, 97 1, 303, 240, 61 2, 724, 239, 65 2, 699, 448, 93 21, 516, 141, 93  1, 578, 073, 43 2, 935, 346, 62 2, 639, 949, 02	6. 48 8. 91 4. 06 8. 41 4. 12 2. 04 1. 28 1. 49 13. 10	695, 930, 22 96, 340, 38 899, 151, 77 1, 154, 578, 95 462, 693, 84 2, 429, 785, 67 2, 687, 100, 85 11, 826, 403, 69 402, 253, 96 350, 073, 97	. 34 . 04 . 59 . 45 . 68 1. 13 1. 48 3. 09 . 27 . 14
Southern	102, 936, 403. 60	4,00	105, 122, 012, 98	4.09	21, 004, 313. 30	.82
Ohio Indiana Illinois Michigan Wisconsin Minnesota Lowa Missouri	60, 101, 703. 13 450, 197, 599. 17 13, 444, 518. 23 11, 329, 055. 03 4, 491, 401. 44	29. 40 21. 07 77. 82 5. 03 4. 84 2. 07 4. 07 38. 84	119, 560, 423, 13 12, 048, 609, 43 35, 985, 403, 72 1, 229, 540, 44 24, 341, 479, 46 165, 127, 816, 65	25. 84 4. 22 13. 45 .53 11. 24 72. 94	32, 865, 530, 85 25, 804, 474, 92 69, 163, 916, 90 12, 104, 254, 26 585, 614, 46 30, 373, 248, 73 5, 964, 435, 02	7. 10 9. 04 11. 96 4. 52 .27 13. 37 1. 71
Middle Western	819, 885, 756. 94	31.31	358, 293, 272. 83	13.69	176, 861, 475. 14	6.76
North Dakota. South Dakota. Nebraska Kansas. Montana Wyoming Colorado New Mexico. Oklahoma.	2, 825, 322. 64 1, 388, 146. 66 9, 418, 952. 17 202, 386. 19 12, 325, 224. 98	5, 55 . 83 28, 03 1, 83 18, 85 2, 64	2, 950, 275, 73 3, 037, 115, 59 4, 313, 513, 58 4, 306, 252, 31 256, 951, 60 4, 675, 050, 45 503, 922, 82	5. 79 2. 82 2. 58 12. 82 2. 31 7. 15 2. 19	3, 060, 229, 31 978, 611, 98 934, 151, 64 2, 135, 627, 79 468, 022, 86 5, 805, 759, 21	1. 81 6. 01 . 91 . 56 6. 36 4. 22 8. 87
Western	30, 607, 626, 35	4. 76	20, 043, 082. 08	3, 11	13, 382, 402, 79	2,08
Washington Oregon. California Idaho Utah Nevada Arizona Alaska	9, 146, 954, 63 62, 046, 579, 54 6, 046, 569, 07 2, 010, 936, 48	34. 83 18. 11 35. 82 25. 30 5. 91	5, 891, 597, 99 2, 429, 192, 74 284, 374, 155, 05 472, 846, 17 9, 222, 918, 60	8. 79 4. 82 164. 19 1. 98 27. 12	1, 392, 759, 18 3, 916, 267, 03 4, 552, 961, 88 493, 694, 55 6, 812, 726, 49 633, 190, 37 576, 713, 24	2, 08 7, 78 2, 65 2, 06 20, 04 15, 07 3, 72
Pacific	102, 589, 039, 98	27. 15	302, 390, 710. 55	80.04	18, 378, 312, 74	4.80
United States		45. 86	4,072,710,105, 34	45. 92	246, 256, 355. 41	2. 7
Hawaii						
Islands						
United States and is- lands	. 4,068,534,982.65	41.54	4,072,710,105, 34	41, 59	246, 256, 355. 41	2.5

No. 108.—Gold, Silver, Paper Currency, and Cash

States, etc.	Number of banks.	Gold coin.	Gold certifi- cates.	Silver dollars.
Maine	170	\$1,285,221.44	\$563,310.00	\$38,500.00
New Hampshire. Vermont Massachusetts Rhode Island	121	484,695.67	225,400.00	48,065.00 44,921.00 234,623.00 92,694.00
Vermont	100	496,098.54	134,770.00	44,921.00
Massachusetts	432 54	1 151 204 69	27,155,000.00	234,623.00
Connecticut	203	484,695.67 496,098.54 4,204,194.87 1,151,304.68 2,349,089.02	225,400.00 134,770.00 27,155,000.00 1,232,640.00 1,120,680.00	63,733.00
Total New England States	1,080	9,970,604.22	30,431,800.00	522,536.00
	<del></del>			
New York	885 318	16,368,793.51 2,479,026.93 19,838,180.90	356,484,150.00	662,940.00
New Jersey. Pennsylvania.	1,233	19 838 180 90	3,503,820.00 43,894,080.00	1.676.656.00
Delaware	43	1 149.390.50	96,400.00	23,757.00
Maryland Distriet of Columbia	208	835,542.77 122,425.00	96,400.00 4,158,170.00 2,649,540.00	98,509.00
District of Columbia	28	122,425.00	2,649,540.00	662,940.00 205,908.00 1,676,656.00 23,757.00 98,509.00 8,277.00
Total Eastern States	2,715	39,793,359.61	410,786,160.00	2,676,047.00
Virginia	353	1,531,555.62 1,463,844.10 930,081.00	1,092,790.00 827,740.00 308,590.00	309,323.00 159,023.00
West Virginia	262	1,463,844.10	827,740.00	159,023.00
North Carolina South Carolina	376	930,081.00	308,590.00	314,957.00
Soorgia	272 573	273,208.50 814,805.70 418,205.20	206,970.00 588,970.00 311,050.00	220,391.00 556 420 00
Georgia Florida	142	418.205.20	311.050.00	220,391.00 556,430.00 361,838.00
Alabama	274	1,153,111.50	X/X 430 (6)	494,442,00
Alabama Mississippi	352	1,153,111. 50 371,375. 88 438,053. 70 4,908,197. 25 467,043. 00 3 112,651,75	531,870.00 3,023,590.00 5,088,900.00	494,442.00 437,083.00 528,187.00 1,938,877.00
Louisiana Texas	222	438,053.70	3,023,590.00	528,187.00
l'exas	1,017	4,908,197.25	5,088,900.00	1,938,877.00
Arkansas Kentucky	264 609	3 112 651 75	379,920.00	186,015.00
Tennessee	427	3,112,651.75 1,349,504.00	2,113,380.00 1,383,110.00	453,056.00 571,310.00
Total Southern States	5,143	17,231,637.20	16,735,310.00	6,530,932.00
Ohio	1,020	10.715.666.27	11,244,080.00	1.280.765.00
Indiana	798	10,715,666.27 5,536,817.78	4.374.130.00	1,280,765.00 836,852.00
Illinois	1,263 572			1,188,166.00 753,620.00 510,903.00 728,067.00
Michigan Wisconsin		8,580,696.65	2,828,930.00	753,620.00
Winnesota	598 907	0,327,734.50	4 227 660 00	510,903.00 798,067,00
Iowa	1,365	5,570,518,82	3,182,950.00	893,586,00
Missouri	1,186	8,580,696.65 6,327,734.50 9,073,751.92 5,570,518.82 10,031,854.50	40,035,580,00 2,828,930,00 2,614,320,00 4,337,660,00 3,182,950,00 26,020,940,00	893,586.00 1,159,131.00
Total Middle Western States	7,709	73,326,684.74	101,238,590.00	7,351,090.00
North Dakota	567	815,059.101	709,710.00	246,695.00
South Dakota	538	1,113,996.70	709,710.00 929,810.00	246,695.00 253,147.00
Nebraska Kansas	859 991	4,626,724.75	2,108,350.00 3,678,900.00 1,048,230.00 262,160.00	535,058.00
Montana	115	2 407 296 60	1 048 230 00	166 746 00
Wyoming.	77	536,211.50	262,160.00	62,255.00
Wyoming Colorado	259	6,756,357.09	3,264,210.00	347,295.00
New Mexico Oklahoma	71	1,113,990,70 4,626,724,75 3,939,257,72 2,407,296,60 536,211,50 6,756,357,09 476,795,50 1,315,626,30	3,264,210.00 308,410.00 1,396,360.00	253,147.00 535,058.00 790,384.00 166,746.00 62,255.00 347,295.00 60,404.00 669,037.00
	854			
Total Western States	4,331	21,987,325.26	13,706,140.00	3,131,021.00
Washington	301	12,089,264.20	2,834,830.00	527,923.00 249,382.00 818,870.00 139,117.00 196,113.00
Oregon California	199 632	12,089,204.20 10,970,752.00 33,859,900.20 1,250,592.50 2,657,941.10 912,247.00 820,476.50 334,390.00	643,670.00	249,382.00
dahormaIdaho	167	1 250 592 50	4,835,190.00 317,700.00 441,770.00	139 117 00
Utah	82	2,657,941.10	441,770.00	196,113.00
Nevada	39	912,247.00	105,820.00 208,280.00 30,100.00	42,922.00 98,024.00 11,130.00
Arizona	48	820,476.50	208,280.00	98,024.00
Alaska	13			
Total Pacific States	1,481	62,895,563.50	9,417,360.00	2,083,481.00
Total United States	22,459	225,205,174.53	582,315,360.00	22,295,107.00
Hawaii	14	1,359,175.00	20.00	59,091.00 212,888.00
Porto Rico. Philippines.	9 9	270,950.00 31,097.50	392,440.00	212,888.00
Total island possessions	32	1,661,222.50	392,460.00	271,979.00
Total United States and island possessions.	22,491	226,866,397.03	582,707,820.00	22,567,086.00

Held by National and Other Banks on April 28, 1909.

Silver certificates.	Subsidiary and minor coin.	Legal-tender notes.	National- bank notes.	Cash not classified.	Total.	States, etc.
\$624,810.00 346,715.00 181,678.00 14,410,843.00 1,647,283.00 1,245,648.00	\$182,394.14 142,235.26 99,731.57 1,599,152.95 277,834.85 372,600.38	\$644,681.00 408,213.00 365,751.00 11,218,370.00 2,380,797.00 1,710,298.00	\$595,771.00 389,662.00 247,319.00 5,204,906.00 736,938.00 1,702,615.00	\$437. 21 3, 423. 30 32, 053. 76 203, 466. 54 33. 27 419, 378. 51	\$3,935,124.79 2,048,409.23 1,602,322.87 64,230,556.36 7,519,524.80 8,984,041.91	Me. N. H. Vt. Mass. R. I. Conn.
18,456,977.00	2,673,949.15	16,728,110.00	8,877,211.00	658,792.59	88,319,979.96	
67,584,592.00 3,957,029.00 18,621,285.00 296,430.00 3,208,966.00 1,018,615.00	4,716,341.72 844,742.91 3,244,761.58 95,392.65 327,376.32 111,047.51	90,388,028.00 4,772,639.00 22,445,434.00 406,479.00 1,843,136.00 588,777.00	19,752,688.00 2,182,593.00 11,627,265.00 99,310.00 960,336.00 133,975.00	1,496,293.81 126,525.03 561,799.90 10,807.94 1,450,191.90	557, 453, 827. 04 18, 072, 283. 87 121, 909, 462. 38 1, 237, 967. 09 12, 882, 227. 99 4, 632, 656. 51	N. Y. N. J. Penn. Del. Md. D. C.
94,686,917.00	9,339,662.69	120, 504, 493. 00	34,756,167.00	3,645,618.58	716,188,424.88	
897, 206. 00 688, 283. 00 269, 549. 00 344, 588. 00 689, 097. 00 379, 184. 00 482, 612. 00 313, 027. 00 1, 714, 197. 00 273, 540. 00 972, 405. 00 752, 831. 00	463, 495, 45 254, 006, 20 313, 376, 53 299, 427, 20 532, 567, 34 271, 262, 12 491, 756, 36 416, 852, 75 503, 822, 82 1, 735, 929, 19 256, 922, 74 504, 218, 07 344, 722, 57	2,982,337.00 1,184,109.00 963,221.00 722,274.00 852,698.00 1,491,589.00 750,636.00 1,770,927.00 6,657,964.00 6,957,964.00 2,589,627.00 2,687,295.00	1,150,777.00 817,744.00 1,181,675.00 556,434.00 1,086,097.00 697.839.00 462,384.00 462,384.00 409,365.00 409,365.00 1,186,425.00	84, 477. 91 900, 601. 65 39, 610. 82 142, 625. 80 800, 103. 06 75, 109. 31 722, 026. 36 373, 652. 73 24, 071. 24 519, 796. 79 1, 532, 416. 51 247, 873. 35 2, 203, 502. 25	8, 461, 961, 98 6, 295, 440, 95 4, 321, 060, 35 2, 765, 918, 50 7, 318, 608, 10 3, 367, 185, 63 6, 880, 330, 22 3, 656, 881, 36 9, 154, 179, 76 26, 597, 412, 23 4, 124, 738, 25 12, 364, 374, 17 10, 458, 699, 82	Va. W. Va. N. C. S. C. Ga. Fla. Miss. La. Tex. Ark. Ky. Tenn.
9,704,111.00	6,388,449.34	25, 443, 731. 00	16,066,753.00	7,665,867.78	105,766,791.32	
$\begin{array}{c} 5,872,731.00 \\ 2,241,850.00 \\ 25,143,365.00 \\ 1,543,138.00 \\ 1,684,649.00 \\ 1,196,786.00 \\ 1,783,453.00 \\ 10,269,446.00 \end{array}$	1,387,601.56 801,600.51 1,708,389.59 678,809.30 632,017.64 745,504.62 873,650.64 1,344,725.26	12,647,498.00 4,311,574.00 43,435,221.00 6,752,712.00 4,159,563.00 3,587,512.00 4,594,534.00 11,338,513.00	8,311,016.00 4,211,319.00 11,166,000.00 3,663,336.00 1,849,092.00 1,937,355.00 2,610,227.00 5,137,666.00	915,739.04 145,757.62 626,838.83 246,265.06 47,285.51 17,747.06 332,145.70 1,479,730.95	52,375,096.87 22,459,900.91 147,483,204.72 25,047,507.01 17,825,564.65 21,624,383.60 19,841,065.16 66,782,006.71	Ohio. Ind. Iil. Mich. Wis. Minn. Iowa. Mo.
49,735,418.00	8,262,299.12	90,827,127.00	38,886,011.00	3,811,509.77	373, 438, 729. 63	
341, 461. 00 404, 445. 00 1, 268, 951. 00 1, 505, 213. 00 253, 460. 00 76, 011. 00 745, 997. 00 134, 217. 00 810, 932. 00	275, 441. 97 273, 597. 13 732, 475. 81 824, 936. 37 189, 449. 09 74, 232. 67 285, 959. 57 62, 344. 47 585, 058. 91	952, 072, 00 955, 567, 00 3, 717, 369, 00 2, 120, 248, 00 1, 075, 261, 00 129, 845, 00 2, 401, 037, 00 173, 085, 00 1, 625, 708, 00	667, 289. 00 689, 019. 00 1, 450, 003. 00 2, 866, 969. 00 780, 796. 00 166, 486. 00 1, 307, 901. 00 221, 055. 00 1, 463, 188. 00	18,754.61 144,065.80 46,284.28 23,029.94 21,011.88 19,867.74 114,891.58 199,458.93	4,026,482.68 4,763,647.63 14,485,215.84 15,748,938.03 5,942,250.57 1,307,201.17 15,128,624.40 1,551,202.55 8,065,369.14	N. Dak. S. Dak. Nebr. Kans. Mont. Wyo. Colo. N. Mex. Okla.
5,540,687.00	3,303,495.99	13, 150, 192. 00	9,612,706.00	587,364.76	71,018,932.01	
263, 667, 00 89, 255, 00 397, 294, 00 115, 635, 00 157, 592, 00 20, 975, 00 152, 407, 00 48, 556, 00	611,007.67 340,146.21 1,385,173.54 140,990.17 154,711.16 62,323.26 76,671.04 10,681.65	1,599,428.00 206,176.00 1,323,648.00 468,050.00 379,406.00 117,902.00 246,053.00 110,947.00	1, 289, 642, 00 476, 410, 00 1, 946, 601, 00 341, 832, 00 597, 924, 00 93, 926, 00 259, 840, 00 108, 278, 00	115,059.86 13,691.73 1,426,123.42 31,952.45 3,150.00	19,330,821,73 12,989,482,94 45,992,800,16 2,805,869,12 4,588,607,26 1,356,115,26 1,861,751,54 654,082,65	Wash. Oreg. Cal. Idaho. Utah. Nev. Ariz. Alaska.
1,245,381.00	2,781,704.70	4, 451, 610. 00	5,114,453.00	1,589,977.46	89, 579, 530. 66	
179,369,491.00	32,749,560.99	271,105,263.00	113,313,301.00	17,959,130.94	1,444,312,388.46	
202.00 239,577.00	87,274.48 74,505.04	2,140.00 677,955.00 8,644.00	17,708.00 207,085.00	983,576.00 9,160.00 3,068,799.86	2,509,186.48 2,084,560.04 3,108,541.36	Hawaii. P. R. P. I.
239,779.00	161,779.52	688,739.00	224,793.00	4,061,535.86	7,702,287.88	
179,609,270,00	32,911,340.51	271,794,002.00	113,538,094.00	22,020,666.80	1, 452, 014, 676. 34	

No. 109.—Comparative Statement of the Resources and Liabilities of State Banks from 1873 to 1909.

!	1873.a	1874.	1875.	1876.	1877.	1878.	1879.	1880.	1881.
Classification.	banks.	banks.	551 banks.	633 banks.	592 banks.	475 banks.	616 banks.	620 banks.	652 banks.
RESOURCES.  Loans on real estate	Mil- lions.	Mil- lions.	Mil- lions.	Mil- lions.	Mil- lions.	Mil- lions.	Mil- lions.	Mil- lions.	Mil- lions.
Loans on other collateral Loans, other	119.3	154. 4	176. 3	179 0	266.6	169. 4	191. 4	206. 8	250. 8
Overdarfts United States bonds State, etc., bonds	$\begin{bmatrix} .2 \\ 1.5 \end{bmatrix}$	2. 0	.4	.3	. 5 . 9	2. 1	7.7	7. 1	1. 3 12. 0
Bank stocks	9.6	16. 4	23. 7	19. 4	23. 2	19. 4	21.9	17. 1	24.9
Due from banks Real estate, etc Expenses	12.6 3.3	19. 0 5. 4	19. 9 9. 0	23. 1 8. 6	25. 2 12. 6	25. 1 11. 1	22. 2 14. 3	36, 2 14, 2	46. 7 13. 9
Expenses	19. 0 3. 0	1.3 10.4	1. 4 8. 6 1. 2	1.6 9.1	1. 2 9. 8 2. 3	7.3	.8 8.8 2.0	$\begin{array}{c} .9 \\ 11.2 \\ 6.2 \end{array}$	1. 0 16. 9
Cash items. Specie Legal tenders. Other resources.	8. 4 1. 1	2. 0 25. 1 1. 2	26. 7 4. 8	1.9 27.6 6.8	34. 4 6. 6	3. 0 28. 5 10. 8	37. 1 9. 2	48. 8 5. 9	17. 1 23. 8 10. 6
Total	178. 9	237. 4	272. 3	278. 3	383. 3	277. 9	315. 8	354. 9	419. 0
LIABILITIES.									
Capital stock. Surplus Undivided profits State-bank notes Dividends unpaid Deposits.	42.7 2.1 10.0 .2	59. 3 2. 9 12. 4	60. 0 6. 8 9. 0	80. 4 7. 0 10. 5 . 4	110.9 5.7 18.3 .4	95. 2 8. 0 11. 7 . 4	104. 1 16. 7 5. 7 . 4	90. 8 18. 8 6. 7	92. 9 21. 0 7. 9
Deposits	110. 8 8. 8 4. 3	137. 6 14. 2 10. 5	165. 9 10. 5 10. 8	157. 9 13. 3 8. 4	226. 7 9. 4 11. 6	142.8 10.3 9.2	167. 0 13. 1 8. 3	208. 8 18. 5 10. 5	261. 4 18. 9 16. 0
Total	178. 9	237. 4	272. 3	278. 3	383. 3	277. 9	315.8	354.9	419. 0
	1882.	1883.	1884.	1885.	1886.	1887.	1888.	1889.	1890.
Classification.	672 banks.	754	817 banks.	975	849 banks,	1,413 banks.	1,403	1,671	2,101
		banks.	оанка.	banks.		Danias.	banks.	banks.	banks.
RESOURCES.	Mil-	Mil-	Mil-	Mil-	Mil-	 Mil-	Mil-	Mil-	Mil-
Loans on real estate Loans on other collateral	lions.	<del></del> -			Mil- lions. 331. 2			Mil- lions. 31. 1 97. 6	Mil- lions, 34. 3 77. 8
Loans on real estate Loans on other collateral Loans, other	lions. 272. 5	Mil- lions.	Mil- lions.	Mil- lions.	lions.	Mil- lions.	Mil- lions.	$Mil-lions. \\ \begin{cases} 31.1 \\ 97.6 \\ 376.6 \\ 3.1 \\ 3.1 \end{cases}$	Mil- lions, 34.3 77.8 469.4
Loans on real estate. Loans on other collateral Loans, other. Overdrafts United States bonds. State, etc., bonds. Railroad bonds, etc. Bank stocks	lions. 272. 5 1. 2 8. 7 19. 8	Mil- lions. 322. 4	Mil- lions. 331. 0	Mil- lions. 347. 9	331. 2	Mil- lions. 435. 9	Mil- lions, 432. 0	Mil- lions. 31. 1 97. 6 376. 6 3. 1 3. 1 1. 0 . 3	Mil- lions. 34.3 77.8 469.4 5.1 1.3 2.4 .7
Loans on real estate Loans on other collateral Loans, other Overdrafts United States bonds State, etc., bonds Railroad bonds, etc Bank stocks	lions. 272. 5 1. 2 8. 7 19. 8	Mil- lions. 322. 4 1. 4 5. 3 22. 1 58. 7 13. 6	Mil- lions. 331. 0 1. 3 2. 3 31. 5 48. 8 15. 1	Mil- lions. 347. 9 1. 3 3. 0 32. 6 59. 1 15. 9	lions. 331. 2 1. 2 4. 4 27. 2 49. 7 14. 6	Mil- lions. 435. 9 2. 4 2. 5 30. 5 64. 8 20. 5	Mil- lions. 432. 0 2. 0 2. 1 34. 8 58. 8 20. 2	Mil- lions. 31. 1 97. 6 376. 6 3. 1 1. 0 33. 7 79. 8 25. 3	Mil- lions. 34. 3 77. 8 469. 4 5. 1 1. 3 2. 4 . 7 . 5 35. 0 86. 0 27. 2
Loans on real estate Loans on other collateral Loans, other Overdrafts United States bonds State, etc., bonds. Railroad bonds, etc. Bank stocks Other bonds, etc. Due from banks Real estate, etc. Expenses Cash Items Specie	lions.  272. 5  1. 2 8. 7  19. 8  49. 9 13. 0 1. 0 18. 5 17. 2	Mil- lions. 322. 4 1. 4 5. 3 22. 1 58. 7 13. 6 . 9 35. 1 17. 4	Mil- lions. 331. 0 1. 3 2. 3 31. 5 48. 8 15. 1 1. 0 28. 2 25. 4	Mil- lions. 347. 9 1. 3 3. 0 32. 6 59. 1 15. 9 1. 1 26. 0 29. 9	lions. 331. 2 1. 2 4. 4 27. 2 49. 7 14. 6 1. 0 51. 7 24. 7	Mil- lions. 435. 9 2. 4 2. 5 30. 5 64. 8	Mil- lions. 432. 0 2. 0 2. 1 34. 8 58. 8	Mil- lions. 31. 1 97. 6 376. 6 3. 1 3. 1 1. 0 3. 3 33. 7 79. 8	Mil- lions. 34.3 77.8 469.4 5.1 1.3 2.4 .7 .7 .5 35.0 86.0
Loans on real estate. Loans on other collateral Loans, other. Overdrafts United States bonds. State, etc., bonds. Railroad bonds, etc. Bank stocks	lions.  272. 5  1. 2 8. 7  19. 8  49. 9 13. 0 1. 0 18. 5 17. 2	Mil- lions. 322. 4 1. 4 5. 3 22. 1 58. 7 13. 6 . 9 35. 1	Mil- lions. 331. 0 1. 3 2. 3 31. 5 48. 8 15. 1 1. 0 28. 2	Mil- lions. 347. 9 1. 3 3. 0 32. 6 59. 1 15. 9 1. 1 26. 0	lions. 331. 2 1. 2 4. 4 27. 2 49. 7 14. 6 1. 0 51. 7	Mil- lions. 435. 9 2. 4 2. 5 30. 5 64. 8 20. 5 2. 1	Mil- lions. 432. 0 2. 0 2. 1 34. 8 58. 8 20. 2 1. 8	Mil- lions. 31. 1 97. 6 376. 6 3. 1 1 1. 0 3 3. 3 33. 7 79. 8 25. 3 2. 0	Mil- lions. 34. 3 77. 8 469. 4 5. 1 1. 3 2. 4 . 7 . 5 35. 0 86. 0 27. 2 2. 6
Loans on real estate Loans on other collateral Loans, other Overdrafts. United States bonds. State, etc., bonds. Railroad bonds, etc. Bank stocks. Other bonds, etc. Due from banks. Real estate, etc. Expenses. Cash items. Specie Legal tenders.	lions. 272. 5 1. 2 8. 7 19. 8 49. 9 13. 0 1. 0 18. 5 17. 2 24. 6	Mil- lions. 322. 4 1. 4 5. 3 22. 1 58. 7 13. 6 . 9 35. 1 17. 4 25. 3	Mil- lions. 331. 0 1. 3 2. 3 31. 5 48. 8 15. 1 1. 0 28. 2 25. 4 28. 8	Mil- lions. 347. 9 1. 3 3. 0 32. 6 59. 1 15. 9 1. 1 26. 0 29. 9 31. 0	1.2 4.4 27.2 49.7 14.6 1.0 51.7 24.7	Mil- lions. 435. 9 2. 4 2. 5 30. 5 64. 8 20. 5 2. 1 110. 8	Mil- lions. 432. 0 2. 0 2. 1 34. 8 58. 8 20. 2 1. 8 105. 3	Mil- lions. 31.1 97.6 376.6 3.1 3.1 1.0 3.3 33.7 79.8 25.3 2.0 133.2	Mil- lions. 34. 3 77. 8 469. 4 5. 1 1. 3 2. 4 . 7 . 5 35. 0 86. 0 27. 2 2. 6
Loans on real estate Loans on other collateral Loans, other Overdrafts United States bonds State, etc., bonds. Railroad bonds, etc. Bank stocks Other bonds, etc. Due from banks. Real estate, etc. Expenses. Cash items Specie Legal tenders. Other resources.  Total.  LIABILITIES.	lions. 272.5 1.2 8.7 19.8 49.9 13.0 1.0 18.5 17.2 24.6 12.4 438.8	Mil- lions. 322. 4 1. 4 5. 3 22. 1 58. 7 13. 6 . 9 35. 1 17. 4 25. 3 9. 9	Mil- lions. 331. 0 1. 3 2. 3 31. 5 48. 8 15. 1 1. 0 28. 2 25. 4 28. 8 7. 7	Mil- lions. 347. 9 1. 3 3. 0 32. 6 59. 1 15. 9 1. 1 26. 0 29. 9 31. 0 5. 8	100 s. 331.2 1.2 4.4 27.2 49.7 14.6 1.0 51.7 24.7 14.7 8.3	Mil- lions. 435. 9 2. 4 2. 5 30. 5 64. 8 20. 5 2. 1 110. 8 15. 3	Mil- lions, 432.0 2.0 2.1 34.8 58.8 20.2 1.8 105.3	Mil- lions. 31. 1 97. 6 36. 6 3. 1 1. 0 3. 3 33. 7 79. 8 25. 3 2. 0 133. 2 8. 9	Mil- lions. 34. 3 77. 8 469. 4 5. 1 1. 3 2. 4 7 . 5 35. 0 86. 0 27. 2 2. 6 120. 8
Loans on real estate  Loans on other collateral  Loans, other  Overdrafts  United States bonds.  State, etc., bonds.  Railroad bonds, etc.  Bank stocks  Other bonds, etc  Due from banks.  Real estate, etc  Expenses  Cash items  Specie  Legal tenders  Other resources  Total  LIABILITIES.  Capital stock.  Surplus  Undivided profits  State-heart notes.	lions.   272.5   1.2   8.7   19.8   49.9   13.0   1.0   18.5   17.2   24.6   12.4   438.8     23.1   8.9	Mil- lions. 322. 4 1. 4 5. 3 22. 1 58. 7 13. 6 9. 9 35. 1 17. 4 25. 3 9. 9 512. 1	Mil- lions. 331. 0 1. 3 2. 3 31. 5 48. 8 15. 1 1. 0 28. 2 25. 4 28. 8 7. 7 521. 1 110. 0 31. 5 12. 7 . 2	Mil- lions. 347. 9 1. 3 3. 0 32. 6 59. 1 15. 9 1. 1 26. 0 29. 9 31. 0 5. 8 553. 6	lions.  331. 2  1. 2 4. 4  27. 2  49. 7 14. 6 1. 0 51. 7 24. 7 8. 3  528. 7	Mil-lions. 435.9 2.4 2.5 30.5 64.8 20.5 2.1 110.8 15.3 684.8	Mil- lions. 432. 0 2. 0 2. 1 34. 8 58. 8 20. 2 1. 8 105. 3 14. 7 671. 7	Mil- lions.  31.1 97.6 376.6 376.6 3.1 3.1 1.0 3.3 3.3.7 79.8 25.3 2.0 133.2 8.9 796.0	Mil- lions. 34.3 77.8 469.4 5.1 1.3 2.4 77 55.5 86.0 27.2 2.6 120.8 7.7 870.8
Loans on real estate Loans on other collateral Loans, other Overdrafts United States bonds State, etc., bonds. Railroad bonds, etc. Bank stocks Other bonds, etc. Due from banks. Real estate, etc. Expenses. Cash items Specie Legal tenders. Other resources.	lions.   272.5   1.2   8.7   19.8   49.9   13.0   1.0   18.5   17.2   24.6   12.4   438.8     23.1   8.9	Mil- lions. 322. 4 1. 4 5. 3 22. 1 58. 7 13. 6 9. 9 35. 1 17. 4 25. 3 9. 9 512. 1	Mil- lions. 331. 0 1. 3 2. 3 31. 5 48. 8 15. 1 1. 0 28. 2 25. 4 28. 8 7. 7 521. 1	Mil- lions. 347. 9 1. 3 3. 0 32. 6 59. 1 15. 9 1. 1 26. 0 29. 9 31. 0 5. 8 553. 6	1000 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Mil- lions. 435. 9 2. 4 2. 5 30. 5 64. 8 20. 5 2. 1 110. 8 15. 3 684. 8	Mil- lions. 432. 0 2. 0 2. 1 34. 8 58. 8 20. 2 1. 8 105. 3 14. 7 671. 7	Mil- lions. 31. 1 97. 6 376. 6 3. 1 1. 0 3 33. 7 79. 8 25. 3 2. 0 133. 2 8. 9 796. 0	Mil- lions. 34. 3 77. 8 469. 4 5. 1 1. 3 2. 4 7 . 5 35. 0 86. 0 27. 2 2. 6 120. 8
Loans on real estate. Loans on other collateral. Loans, other Overdrafts. United States bonds State, etc., bonds. Railroad bonds, etc. Bank stocks. Other bonds, etc. Due from banks. Real estate, etc. Expenses. Cash items. Specie. Legal tenders. Other resources.  Total.  LIABILITIES. Capital stock Surplus. Undivided profits State, beny notes	1000   272.5   1.2   8.7   19.8   49.9   13.0   1.0   18.5   17.2   24.6   112.4   438.8   8.9   1.8   91.8   23.1   8.9   3.5   281.8   3   14.1	Mil- lions. 322. 4 1. 4 5. 3 22. 1 58. 7 13. 6 . 9 35. 1 17. 4 25. 3 9. 9 512. 1	Mil- lions. 331.0 1.3 2.3 31.5 48.8 45.1 1.0 28.2 25.4 28.8 7.7 521.1	Mil- lions. 347. 9 1. 3 3. 0 32. 6 59. 1 15. 9 1. 1 26. 0 29. 9 31. 0 5. 8 553. 6	1000 6 27.8 10.1 1.4 342.9 27.8	Mil- lions. 435. 9 2. 4 2. 5 30. 5 64. 8 20. 5 2. 1 110. 8 15. 3 684. 8	Mil- lions. 432. 0 2. 0 2. 1 34. 8 58. 8 20. 2 1. 8 105. 3 14. 7 671. 7	Mil- lions.  31. 1 97. 6 376. 6 3. 1 1. 0 3. 3 3. 7 79. 8 25. 3 2. 0 133. 2 8. 9 796. 0  166. 7 48. 0 16. 8 18 507. 1 43. 2	Mil- lions. 34. 3 77. 8 469. 4 5. 1 1. 3 2. 4 2. 7 5. 35. 0 86. 0 27. 2 2. 6 120. 8 7. 7 870. 8 188. 7 51. 9 21. 8 18. 7 37. 0

a In compliance with House resolution, making it one of the duties of the Comptroller of the Currency, the Annual Report for 1873 contained the first report of state and savings banks made to this office, and was the first call of that character ever made upon state by federal officers.

No. 109.—Comparative Statement of the Resources and Liabilities of State Banks from 1873 to 1909—Continued.

Classification.							·				
RESOURCES	Ol satesattas		1891.	1892.	1893.	1894.	1895.	1896.	1897.	1898.	1899.
Loans on real estate	Classification.			3,191 banks.							4,191 banks.
Loans on real estate. 37.2 45.0 43.2 42.4 44.3 42.6 50.0 76.1 51.5 28.9 Loans on other collateral. 78.5 42.9 39.1 89.8 42.1 105.4 92.6 111.5 28.9 Loans other collateral. 78.5 42.9 39.1 89.8 42.1 105.4 92.6 111.5 28.9 Loans other collateral. 78.5 42.9 39.1 89.8 42.1 105.4 92.6 111.5 28.9 Loans other collateral. 78.5 42.9 12.8 42.1 105.4 92.6 111.5 28.9 Loans other collateral. 78.5 42.9 38.3 606.4 549.2 527.2 621.2 830.3 82.0 Variable collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for collateral for coll	RESOURCES.										
Loans on their collateral. 78.5 42.9 39.1 89.8 42.1 105.4 92.6 116.5 280.2 to some content of the collateral content of the collateral content of the collateral content of the collateral collateral content of the collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collateral collate	Loane on roal estate				lions.						lions.
Loans, other    507.5   611.7   675.2   538.8   608.4   549.2   537.2   621.2   538.8	Loans on other collate	eral	78.5	42.9	39.1	89.8	42.1	105.4	92.6	116.5	26.9
United States bonds. 1.1	Loans, other		507.5		675.2	533.8	606.4		527.2	621.2	830.3
State, etc., bonds	United States bonds.				. 4					4.2	6.5
Raliroad bonds, etc. 6 5 3 3 1 1 1 1 5 6 6 2 Bank stocks. 4 4 9 7 1 8 1 1 1 5 6 6 2 Other bonds, etc. 37.5 46.6 73.3 82.1 88.3 94.7 101.2 121.5 160.7 Due from banks. 82.5 104.6 108.8 119.7 127.6 116.0 144.8 121.5 160.7 Due from banks. 82.5 104.6 108.8 119.7 127.6 116.0 144.8 121.5 126.7 160.7 Due from banks. 82.5 104.6 108.8 119.7 127.6 116.0 144.8 129.5 265.5 Real estate, etc. 28.8 32.0 38.6 41.4 43.4 50.9 56.8 57.7 68.0 Cash Items. 29.8 3.3 4.2 4.1 5.4 53.9 2.7 68.0 Cash Items. 29.8 107.5 129.7 137.0 144.5 143.1 127.5 144.6 144.2 216.7 Legal tenders. 016.5 7.5 11.6 40.3 8.5 6.2 8.5 6.5  Total 906.0 1,040.7 1,130.7 1,077.2 1,147.5 1,107.2 1,138.1 1,356.1 1,636.0 LIABILITIES. 00.0 66.7 74.2 74.4 74.2 70.7 77.4 81.3 77.4 Undivided profits. 21.1 23.6 28.9 28.0 28.9 25.1 24.9 23.0 Surplus. 60.0 66.7 74.2 74.2 74.4 74.2 70.7 77.4 81.3 77.4 Undivided profits. 21.1 23.6 28.9 28.0 28.9 25.1 24.9 23. 3 55.8 State-bank notes. 1 1 Dividends unpaid 7 8 556.6 648.5 706.9 658.1 712.4 685.7 723.6 912.4 1,164.0 Deposits. 556.6 648.5 706.9 658.1 712.4 685.7 723.6 912.4 1,164.0 Deposits. 556.6 648.5 706.9 658.1 712.4 685.7 723.6 912.4 1,164.0 Deposits. 506.0 1,040.7 1,130.7 1,077.2 1,147.5 1,107.2 1,138.1 1,356.1 1,636.0  Classification. 43.69 4.993 5.307 5.992 6.993 7.794 8.862 9.967 11,220 21.1 18.6 21.1 17.7 20.2 17.1 18.2 15.3 16.3  Total 900. 1901. 1902. 1903. 1904. 1905. 1906. 1907. 1908. 1909.  Classification. 43.69 4.993 5.307 5.992 6.923 7.794 8.862 9.967 11,220 21.1 1.109.  Loans on real estate. 61.0 67.8 47.4 80.2 122.9 123.4 150.8 1907. 1908. 1009.  Loans on cher col. 43.5 4.7 1.0 1.0 1.0 1.0 1.0 1.0 1.0 1.0 1.0 1.0	State, etc., bonds		2.2	2.3	2.5	1.4	1.3	1.4	3.3	2.8	2.5
Other bonds, etc         37.5         45.6         73.3         82.1         89.3         94.7         101.2         121.5         160.5         262.5         Real estate, etc.         22.8         32.0         38.6         41.4         43.4         50.9         55.8         57.7         68.0         Expenses.         2.9         3.3         4.2         41.1         3.4         3.9         2.7         3.7         68.0         Expenses.         2.9         3.3         4.2         41.1         3.4         3.9         2.7         3.7         68.0         Expenses.         2.9         68.0         68.0         68.0         68.0         16.7         14.5         143.1         127.5         144.6         144.2         216.7         144.6         144.2         216.7         65.0         65.0         66.5         7.5         11.6         40.3         8.5         6.2         8.5         6.5         6.5           Total         906.0         1,940.7         1,130.7         1,077.2         1,147.5         1,107.2         1,138.1         1,356.1         1,636.0           Total         908.0         223.8         250.8         244.4         250.3         240.1         2228.6	Railroad bonds, etc		.6	.5	.3	.1	.1	.1	.5	.6	.2
Total	Other bonds, etc		37.5			82.1	89.3		101.2	121.5	160.7
Total	Due from banks		82.5	104.6	103.8	119.7	127.6	116.7	144.9	193.9	255.5
Total	Real estate, etc	• • • • • • • •	28.8	32.0	38.6		43.4		56.8		68.0
Total	Cash items		h 2.3	3.3	7.2	7.1	0.4	0.5	2.7		
Total	Specie		107.5	129.7	137.0	144.5	143.1	127.5	144.6	144.2	216.7
Total	Other resources		15.2	16.5	7.5	11.6	40.3	8.5	6.2	8.5	6.5
Capital stock. 208.6 233.8 250.8 244.4 250.3 240.1 228.6 233.6 233.0 Surplus. 60.0 66.7 74.2 74.4 74.2 70.7 77.4 81.3 77.4 Undivided profits 21.1 23.6 28.9 25.1 24.9 24.9 28.3 35.8 State-bank notes 1 1 2.1 2.1 2.3 28.0 26.9 25.1 24.9 28.3 35.8 State-bank notes 1 1 2.1 2.1 2.1 2.1 2.1 2.1 2.1 2.1 2.1				1,040.7	1,130.7	1,077.2	1,147.5	1,107.2	1,138.1	1,356.1	1,636.0
Surplus	LIABILITIES.										
Surplus	Capital stock		208.6	233.8	250.8	244.4	250.3	240.1	228.6	233,6	233.0
Dividends unpaid	Surplus		60.0	66.7	74.2	74.4	74.2	70.7	77.4	81.3	77.4
Dividends unpaid	Undivided profits				1			-	l		35.8
Deposits	Dividends unpaid		1 .7	.8				1 .7	.7		1.0
Total.	Deposits		556.6	648.5	706.9	658.1	712.4	695.7	723.6	912.4	1,164.0
Total.	Other liabilities	•••••	38.8		48.3		63.1		18 2		
Classification.   1900.   1901.   1902.   1903.   1904.   1905.   1906.   1907.   1908.   1909.										\	
Classification.    4,369   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   ban	Total		906.0	1,040.7	1,130.7	1,077.2	1,147.5	1,107.2	1, 138. 1	1,356.1	1,636.0
RESOURCES.   Mil-   lions.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.   banks.		1900.	1901.	1902.	1903.	1904.	1905.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.
RESOURCES.	Classification.				5,962	6,923				11,220	
Loans on real estate   Loans on other collateral   34.5   36.3   37.6   86.4   101.3   128.4   80.3   171.1   127.3   159.7   128.4   101.3   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4   128.4	-	Danks.	banks.	banks.	banks.	banks.	banks.	banks.	banks.	banks.	banks.
Loans on real estate Loans on other collateral	RESOURCES.	Mil-	Mil-	Mil-	Mil-	Mil-	Mil-	Mil-	Mil-	Mil-	Mil-
Loans on other collateral	T 1				lions.				lions.	lions.	lions.
Loans, other 934. 8	Loans on real estate.	61.0	01.0		İ	122.9		150.8	192.7	]	1
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	lateral	34.5		37.6	86.4	101.3	128.4	80.3	171.1	127.3	559.7
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	Overdrafts	8.8	10.5		20.2	21.4	22.8	32.2	1 27.9	1 29.4	34.3
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	United States bonds.		4.7	2.7	1.8	9.0	3.0		2.1	2.9	5.2
Bank stocks	Railroad bonds, etc.	3.0	2.4	3.3	3.3	3.8	11.6		5.2	2.7	75.1
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	Bank stocks	. 4	.1	.2	.2	.9	.4	.5	1.1	.2	1
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	Other bonds, etc	254 0	228.5	267.1	276.5			394.4			146.9
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		64.2		71.3	73.2	84.9	95.3	108.5	117.7	136.1	119.7
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$							285.9	321.8	350.5	380.0	302.0
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$			·	·	·		ļ	ļ			
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		1,759.8	2,160.9	2,309.3	2,491.4	2,863.7	3, 190. 9	3,677.0	4,119.2	4,032.6	3,338.6
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		00= -	077	0== -	000.0		05.0	405.0	1=-	F60 -	,
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	Capital Stock	237.0	255.0 103.6		302.3 129.6	347.4 153.2		170.0	471.6 192.6	217.1	416.1 152.6
$ \begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	Undivided profits	38.5							88.7		91.2
Other naturales 21.5 31.5 30.0 43.9 37.2 30.0 72.1 30.9 31.3 31.8	Dividends unnaid	1 .7	.7	.6	.5	.5	.6	.5	.7	.7	1.0
Other naturales 21.5 31.5 30.0 43.9 37.2 30.0 72.1 30.9 31.3 31.8	Due to banks	104.2	115.5	134.9	139.7			190.0			159.0
Total	Other liabilities	21.3									
	Total	1,759.8	2, 160, 9	2,309,3	2, 491, 4	2,863.7	3, 190, 9	3,677.0	4, 119, 2	4,032,6	3,338.6
		1	/	1 /	1,	''		1,,,,,,,	1,,-	'	1,,,,,,,,,,,

 $<sup>\</sup>boldsymbol{a}$  Trust companies and stock savings banks, heretofore included in figures for several States, eliminated from these statistics.

	Banco de Puerto Rico.	Banco Territorial y Agrícola.	American Colonial Bank of Porto Rico.	First Na- tional Bank of Porto Rico.	Crédito y Ahorro Ponceño.	Caja de Economías y Présta- mos San Germán.	Banco Pop- ular San Juan.	Union Bank of Halifax.	Royal Bank of Canada.	Total.
RESOURCES.										"
Bonds.	\$104,000.00	\$203, 560, 00	\$1,271,153.62	\$107,650.00	\$102, 196, 25	1				\$1,788,559.87
Call loans	***************************************	,			2,500.00					164, 950, 00
Stock investments	50,000.00		148, 895. 36	143,018.75						341, 914. 11
Amount due by stockholders	300,000.00	275, 215.00	l							575, 215.00
Amount loaned on collaterals	231,780.99	6,200.00	219, 253. 54	21,775.00		1	\$48, 402. 73	\$150.890.67	\$255, 308. 51	933, 611. 44
Amount loaned on personal securities.	899, 399. 58	475, 466. 17	390, 030. 83	58,530.25	221,577.01	\$132, 122. 75		474, 515. 77	88, 735. 67	2,740,878.03 1,229,717.99 42,234.06
Amount loaned on real estate	273, 941. 04	652, 181.00	214, 282. 65		19, 209. 08	2,720.30	67, 383. 92			1,229,717.99
Overdrafts								4,834.19	37, 399. 87	42,234.06
Due from banks, institutions, and			,		1			, i		E
private firms	230, 681. 86	222, 955. 36	857, 346. 93	47, 165. 37	309, 128. 35	24,904.62	30,009.21	11,103.64	231,020.91	1,964,316.25
Real estate:	·		1	·		1				
Owned	40,000.00	70,000.00			50, 806. 10	375.26				187, 187. 36
By foreclosure	25, 855. 30	191,712.54					173.04			217,740.88
Pending installments of real estate			1							
sold										520.30
Furniture and fixtures	5,880.81	2, 252. 15	9,112.60	900.00	2,789.50	737.72	278.68			21,951.46
Taxes	5, 224. 93		135.00	1,258.88	1,303.91	297.96				8, 220. 68
Expense account	23, 056. 77		14, 417. 73	2,617.45	6, 129. 91	3,342.28	1,651.33	5, 166. 67		56, 382. 14
Cash on hand:		001 #10 00	202	00 100 00	00 -00 00	4 755 00	0.005.00	005 005 00	FO 071 00	1 055 000 00
Bills (legal-tender notes)	337, 381. 00	301,543.00	206, 737. 00	39, 199. 00	98,792.00	4,557.00	2,265.00	305, 935. 00	59, 251. 00 425. 00	1,355,660.00
Bills (Spanish bank notes)	52, 811. 00	1,620.00			100.00		1,000.00 2,317.50	8, 735. 00 19, 615. 93	5,640.40	64, 691. 00 296, 005. 83
Gold coin.	114,690.00	12, 110.00	92,712.00	2,385.00	46,010.00	525.00 1,350.00	2,317.50	19,010.93		290,000.83
Silver dollars	101, 290, 00	56,600.00	17,850.00	463.00	10,019.00		36.00 111.25	9, 883. 00 19, 366. 29	3,000.00	200, 491. 00 129, 993. 84
Silver (fractional coin)	4,365.59	1,414.70	9,569.78	766.04	72, 202. 26	19, 191. 56	111.23	19, 300. 29	3,006.37	129, 993. 04
Cash items (checks on other banks).	61, 340, 67	19,052.02	138, 977. 83	3, 162, 96	25, 151, 66	1,756,12	492.48	10, 367. 96	23, 584, 55	283, 886. 25
Assets not included in above heads.	46, 946, 84	114, 954. 24	244, 470. 00	5,000.00	59,000.00	25.30	1, 192, 00	10, 307. 90	20,004.00	471,588.38
Assets not included in above neads.	40, 940. 84	114, 904. 24	244, 470.00	3,000.00	39,000.00	20.00	1, 192.00			411,000.00
Total	2,909,146.38	2,606,836.18	4,023,921.17	433, 891. 70	1,026,915.03	191,905.87	155, 313, 14	1,020,414.12	707, 372. 28	13,075,715.87
=	2,000,210.00				-,,					
LIABILITIES.					ĺ	1				
Authorized capital stock	750,000.00	697, 900. 00				45,630.00				1,453,530.00
Capital stock paid in			400,000.00	100, 000. 00	120,000.00		18,000.00			638,000.00
Bank building rents	1,757.68									1,757.68
Surplus fund	200,000.00	3,000.00	280,000.00	15,000.00	55,000.00		4,529.62			563, 233. 91
Provisional reserve	6, 473. 64				6, 235. 14					12, 708. 78
Amount due depositors	1, 203, 565. 16	1, 206, 446. 54	3,223,064.68	171, 099. 51	659, 254. 92	130, 152. 04	121,937.95	533, 422. 09	611,715.80	7,860,658.69
Notes issued	600,000.00					[				600,000.00
Amount due other banks				34, 586. 05				• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	95, 656. 48	130, 242, 53
Dividends unpaid	7,400.19	2,223.47	210.00		١	324.27	703.40			10,861.33

Undivided profits				8,030.76	1	2,476.72	3,028.09			157, 248. 50
Commission account	1,638.39						41.50			
Interest account	63, 029. 20		24, 258. 27	5, 175. 38		7,618.55	4,609.32			
Exchange account	3,655.61									7, 101. 29
Bills payable					57,865.37	<i></i>				57, 865. 37
Interest accrued		2,068.85								14,841.15
Mortgage bonds issued	50,000.00	654, 765, 50			1	- <b></b>				704, 765. 50
Other liabilities not included in		1			ĺ	ł				
above heads	3,887.32			100,000.00	111, 256. 82		2, 463. 26	459, 274. 01		676, 881. 41
									~~~~	
Total	2,909,146.38	2,606,836.18	4,023,921.17	433,891.70	1,026,915.03	191, 905. 87	155, 313. 14	1,020,414.12	707, 372. 28	13,075,715.87

No. 111.—Individual Deposits in State, Savings Private Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and National Banks in each State and Geographical Division on or about June 30, 1900, 1906 to 1908, and April 28, 1909.

	Lidividual deposits.								
Class of banks.	1900.	190€.	1907.	1908.	1909.				
Maine: Savings banks Loan and trust companies	\$66, 132, 677 9, 058, 640	\$81, 130, 812 21, 926, 090	\$84,394,909 26,313,589	a \$85,502,202 30,319,747	\$87, 677. 255. 88 32, 955, 590. 66				
Total National banks	75, 191, 317 20, 514, 930	103, 056, 902 28, 905, 662	110,708,498 30,768,656	115, 821, 949 31, 101, 135	120, 632, 846. 54 32, 894, 683. 46				
Grand total	95, 706, 247	131, 962, 564	141, 477, 154	146, 923, 084	153, 527, 529. 94				
New Hampshire: State banks Savings banks	989, 536 53, 896, 711	1, 197, 657 75, 945, 667	1, 326, 457 81, 124, 710	1, 401, 027 81, 639, 166	5, 564, 537. 25 79, 599, 246. 66				
Total National banks	54,886,247 11,358,333	77, 143, 324 15, 939, 958	82, 451, 167 16, 646, 766	83, 040, 193 15, 498, 941	85, 163, 783. 91 16, 032, 098. 26				
Grand total	66, 244, 580	93, 083, 282	99,097,933	98, 539, 134	101, 195, 882. 17				
Vermont: Savings banks Loan and trust companies	38, 290, 394	52,089,698	57, 444, 294	60, 493, 727	39, 442, 734, 05 22, 924, 815, 65				
TotalNational banks	38,290,394 10,037,117	52,089,698 13,150,609	57, 444, 294 14, 266, 146	60, 493, 727 14, 836, 349	62, 367, 549, 70 15, 237, 470, 66				
Grand total	48, 327, 511	65, 240, 307	71, 710, 440	75, 330, 076	77, 605, 020. 36				
Massachusetts: Savings banks Loan and trust companies	533, 845, 790 105, 674, 935	662, 808, 313 177, 787, 151	694, 081, 142 179, 278, 436	a 706, 940, 596 173, 193, 233	728, 224, 477. 34 217, 494, 185. 21				
Total National banks	639, 520, 725 211, 627, 986	840, 595, 464 231, 224, 907	873, 359, 578 247, 679, 070	880, 133, 829 262, 513, 147	945, 718, 662, 55 291, 484, 054, 97				
Grand total	851, 148, 711	1,071,820,371	1, 121, 038, 648	1, 142, 646, 976	1, 237, 202, 717. 52				
Rhode Island: State banks Savings banks Loan and trust companies	720, 580 73, 489, 533 40, 582, 389	1, 195, 104 63, 325, 908 110, 571, 923	1,466,653 66,391,174 111,072,626	1,652,377 66,590,142 91,836,265	1, 983, 832. 01 69, 308, 515. 75 95, 927, 793. 15				
TotalNational banks	114,792,502 17,536,602	175, 092, 935 16, 902, 644	178, 930, 453 19, 377, 371	160, 078, 784 21, 700, 854	167, 220, 140, 91 24, 468, 829, 78				
Grand total	132, 329, 104	191, 995, 579	198, 307, 824	181, 779, 638	191, 688, 970. 69				
Connecticut: State banksSavings banksLoan and trust companies	7, 145, 744 174, 135, 195 8, 540, 191	8, 532, 492 232, 848, 307 18, 195, 171	8,941,927 246,264,985 20,065,001	8, 280, 886 256, 372, 062 20, 219, 973	8, 360, 996, 10 257, 696, 998, 27 22, 178, 946, 56				
Total	189, 821, 130 41, 240, 257	259, 575, 970 55, 347, 365	275, 271, 913 52, 372, 388	284, 872, 921 57, 007, 782	288, 236, 940. 93 56, 792, 433. 38				
Grand total	231, 061, 387	314, 923, 335	327, 644, 301	341,880,703	345,029,374.3				
New England States: State banks Savings banks Loan and trust companies	8, 855, 860 939, 790, 300 163, 856, 155	10,925,253 1,168,148,705 328,480,335	11,735,037 1,229,701,214 336,729,652	11,334,290 1,257,537,895 315,569,218	15,909,365.36 1,261,949,227.96 391,481,331.25				
Total National banks	1, 112, 502, 315 312, 315, 225	1,507,554,293 361,471,145	1,578,165,903 381,110,397	1,584,441,403 402,658,208	1, 669, 339, 924. 54 436, 909, 570. 45				
Grand total	1,424,817,540	1,869,025,438	1,959,276,300	1,987,099,611	2, 106, 249, 494. 99				
New York: State banks Savings banks Private banks. Loan and trust companies	251, 059, 315 922, 081, 596 2, 365, 619 640, 837, 146	400, 557, 281 1, 335, 093, 053 1, 649, 685 953, 969, 090	419, 818, 400 1, 394, 296, 034 765, 815 1, 020, 678, 220	375, 956, 193 1, 378, 232, 780 683, 650 870, 429, 728	430, 999, 427, 2 1, 405, 799, 067, 6 6, 315, 806, 5 1, 133, 708, 905, 3				
Total National banks	1,816,343,676 556,525,422	2,691,269,109 879,956,755	2, 835, 558, 469 848, 753, 723	2,625,302,351 935,349,913	2, 976, 823, 206, 79 1, 062, 879, 960, 22				
		,							

No. 111.—Individual Deposits in State, Savings, Private Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and National Banks in each State and Geographical Division on or about June 30, 1900, and 1906 to 1909—Continued.

	Individual deposits								
Class of banks.	1900.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.				
New Jersey: State banks Savings banks Private banks. Loan and trust companies.	\$8, 144, 031 57, 886, 922 40, 045, 780	\$11,566,171 89,047,950 125,762,444	\$11,924,366 94,211,004	\$14,002,404 92,631,487 132,258,530	\$14,277,938.48 98,549,807.29 726.502.79 151,366,726.28				
Total National banks	106, 076, 733 69, 216, 318	226, 376, 565 117, 297, 211	246, 048, 517 125, 255, 643	238, 892, 421 133, 247, 549	264, 920, 974. 84 143, 261, 183. 29				
Grand total	175, 293, 051	343, 673, 776	371, 304, 160	372, 139, 970	408, 182, 158. 13				
Pennsylvania: State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies	73, 345, 813 105, 416, 854 7, 406, 101 160, 259, 761	126, 906, 089 149, 963, 236 4, 355, 370 396, 233, 209	135, 692, 589 159, 174, 012 4, 644, 871 381, 397, 305	127, 474, 221 160, 638, 670 3, 124, 144 350, 933, 374	130,747,839,31 166,095,385,22 4,955,430,60 377,071,613.03				
Total National banks	346, 428, 529 378, 725, 294	677, 457, 904 575, 684, 229	680, 908, 777 603, 716, 046	642, 170, 409 591, 128, 456	678, 870, 268. 16 635, 157, 000. 07				
Grand total	725, 153, 823	1, 253, 142, 133	1,284,624,823	1, 233, 298, 865	1, 314, 027, 268. 23				
Delaware: State banksSavings banksLoan and trust companies	1, 685, 302 5, 027, 395 3, 323, 140	1,850,136 8,325,800 6,241,647	2, 143, 553 8, 819, 087 5, 982, 151	2, 202, 317 8, 830, 296 6, 260, 574	2,000,022.36 9,139,659.77 6,735,110.06				
Total National banks	10,035,837 5,502,620	16, 417, 583 8, 134, 350	16, 944, 791 8, 202, 783	17, 293, 187 8, 925, 402	17,874,792.19 9,011,850.00				
Grand total	15, 538, 457	24, 551, 933	25, 147, 574	26, 218, 589	26, 886, 642. 19				
Maryland: State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies	7, 106, 607 57, 857, 276 229, 653 4, 201, 875	13,756,841 70,671,477 340,594 19,760,806	14,662,634 76,798,308 927,735 21,371,256	15, 152, 903 78, 469, 584 1, 738, 398 a 24, 030, 090	11,763,560.47 89,961,898.33 131,130.25 27,741,435.98				
Total National banks	69, 395, 411 45, 581, 332	104, 529, 718 66, 783, 026	113,759,933 67,197,575	119, 390, 975 68, 922, 231	129, 598, 025. 03 70, 506, 048. 66				
Grand total	114, 976, 743	171, 312, 744	180, 957, 508	188, 313, 206	200, 104, 073. 69				
District of Columbia: Savings banks Loan and trust companies	885, 639 10, 719, 937	3,798,211 20,790,978	5, 618, 368 20, 555, 984	b 6,054,480 19,981,197	11, 101, 116. 83 23, 831, 246. 27				
Total National banks	11,605,576 18,132,592	24, 589, 189 23, 271, 768	26, 174, 352 24, 605, 043	26, 035, 677 21, 230, 931	34, 932, 363. 10 23, 879, 758. 15				
Grand total	29, 738, 168	47,860,957	50,779,395	47, 266, 608	58, 812, 121. 25				
Eastern States: State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies	341, 341, 068 1, 149, 155, 682 10, 001, 373 859, 387, 639	554, 636, 518 1, 656, 905, 727 6, 345, 649 1, 522, 758, 174	584, 241, 542 1,738, 916, 813 6,338, 421 1,589, 898, 063	534,788,038 1,724,857,297 5,546,192 1,403,893,493	589,788,787.83 1,780,646,935.06 12,128,870.22 1,720,455,037.00				
Total National banks	2, 359, 885, 762 1, 073, 683, 578	3,740,646,068 1,671,117,339	3,919,394,839 1,677,730,813	3,669,085,020 1,758,804,482	4, 103, 019, 630. 11 1, 944, 695, 800. 39				
Grand total	3, 433, 569, 340	5, 411, 763, 407	5, 597, 125, 652	5, 427, 889, 502	6,047,715,430.50				
Virginia: State banks Savings banks. Private banks. Loan and trust companies		46, 157, 648 299, 182	47, 586, 848 278, 222	43, 275, 080	35, 274, 768. 67 9, 583, 957. 91 578, 792. 66 2, 367, 736. 14				
Total	22, 451, 581 19, 363, 941	46, 456, 830 48, 675, 225	47,865,070	43, 637, 283 55, 793, 918	47, 805, 255. 38 61, 217, 124. 97				
Total National banks	19, 363, 941	48,675,225	54,900,354	55,793,918	61, 217, 124. 97				

a Unofficial.

b One branch bank not included.

No. 111.—Individual Deposits in State, Savings, Private Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and National Banks in each State and Geographical Division on or about June 30, 1900, and 1906 to 1909—Continued.

Close of hanks		In	dividual depos	its.	
Class of banks.	1900.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.
West Virginia: State banks Savings banks. Private banks. Loan and trust companies	\$18,999,142 2,318,681	\$46, 927, 274 1, 031, 516 132, 652	\$50,028,073 1,125,481 193,685	\$48, 311, 979 1, 099, 489 170, 232	\$35, 242, 186. 03 8, 195, 002. 70 5, 883, 581. 51
Total National banks	21, 317, 823 14, 851, 702	38, 091, 442 28, 373, 102	51, 347, 239 32, 835, 608	49, 581, 700 33, 185, 203	49, 320, 770. 24 34, 835, 534. 53
Grand total	36, 169, 525	76, 464, 544	84, 182, 847	82,766,903	84, 156, 304. 77
North Carolina: State banks. Savings banks. Private banks Loan and trust companies	6, 345, 312 1, 717, 158 1, 218, 328	25, 896, 503 5, 111, 651 274, 348	30, 491, 961 6, 171, 535 56, 420	23, 889, 993 5, 760, 337 62, 800	23, 450, 616. 30 7, 349, 823. 24 52, 868. 84 4, 647, 403. 32
Total National banks	9, 280, 798 7, 313, 472	31, 282, 502 16, 094, 424	36,719,916 18,061,056	29, 713, 130 19, 426, 143	35, 500, 711. 70 22, 248, 733. 91
Grand total	16, 594, 270	47, 376, 926	54, 780, 972	49, 139, 273	57, 749, 445. 61
South Carolina: State banks. Savings banks. Private banks Loan and trust companies	3, 263, 144 5, 511, 642	29, 794, 180	19, 416, 510 10, 453, 470 517, 908	19,531,125 7,891,789 644,541	20, 593, 301. 82 9, 550, 910. 23 725, 468. 92 1, 431, 477. 81
Total National banks	8,774,786 5,428,776	29,794,180 11,300,500	30, 387, 888 11, 566, 677	28,067,455 11,374,903	32, 301, 158. 78 14, 016, 886. 72
Grand total	14, 203, 562	41, 094, 680	41, 954, 565	39, 442, 358	46, 318, 045. 50
Georgia: State banks Savings banks Private banks	22,009,064 251,171	42, 116, 401 616, 063	50, 596, 451 145, 941	43, 668, 917 213, 674	44, 087, 505. 37 7, 832, 232. 40 368, 126. 27
Total National banks	22, 260, 235 9, 929, 487	42,732,464 25,398,122	50,742,392 27,339,738	43, 882, 591 28, 557, 688	52, 287, 864. 04 34, 417, 877. 71
Grand total	32, 189, 722	68, 130, 586	78, 082, 130	72, 440, 279	86, 705, 741. 75
Florida: State banks Savings banks Private banks	3, 489, 436 225, 395	12, 995, 522 823, 195	13, 860, 450 201, 125	11, 861, 058 844, 632 370, 566	13, 127, 781. 04 1, 168, 190. 44 381, 102. 99
TotalNational banks	3,714,831 6,431,498	13,818,717 18,059,609	14,061,575 20,843,468	13, 076, 256 18, 169, 314	14,677,074.47 21,376,723.29
Grand total	10, 146, 329	31, 878, 326	34, 905, 043	31, 245, 570	36, 053, 797. 76
Alabama: State banks Savings banks Private banks	4, 588, 607	26, 655, 994	26, 368, 251	30, 785, 839	25, 343, 906. 87 2, 019, 712. 74 1, 236, 219. 07
Total	4,588,607 11,078,665	399, 460 27, 055, 454 24, 948, 963	26, 956, 290 27, 745, 082	942,839 31,728,678 23,277,184	28, 599, 838. 68 25, 853, 860. 78
Grand total	15,667,272	52,004,417	54,701,372	55,005,862	54, 453, 699. 46
Mississippi: State banks Savings banks Private banks	12, 547, 103	35, 444, 631	37, 460, 903	35, 421, 459	36, 041, 236. 43 2, 047, 270. 65 1, 985, 611. 59
Total National banks	12,547,103 4,009,069	35, 444, 631 9, 282, 447	37, 460, 903 10, 304, 719	35, 421, 459 9, 494, 926	40, 074, 118. 67 11, 357, 140. 32
Grand total	16, 556, 172	44,727,078	47, 765, 622	44, 916, 385	51, 431, 258. 99
Louisiana: State banks Savings banks	12, 683, 333 3, 284, 892	54, 042, 820	a 62, 082, 593	54,760,293	45, 241, 902. 56 16, 429, 181. 63
TotalNational banks	15, 968, 225 21, 192, 060	54, 042, 820 29, 591, 633	62, 082, 593 31, 189, 718	54, 760, 293 25, 823, 314	61, 671, 084. 19 28, 833, 446. 24
Grand total	37, 160, 285	83, 634, 453	93, 272, 311	80, 583, 607	90, 504, 530. 43

No. 111.—Individual Deposits in State, Savings, Private Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and National Banks in each State and Geographical Division on or about June 30, 1900, and 1906 to 1909—Continued.

		]	Individual dep	osits.	
Class of banks.	1900.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.
Texas: State banks Savings banks. Private banks. Loan and trust companies.	\$658,030 2,276,604	\$7,621,174 6,115,418	a \$18,047,826 8,420,786	a \$19, 344, 056 5, 152, 097	\$19, 586, 200. 53 7, 044, 269. 71 12, 707, 584. 45
Total National banks	2,934,634 48,779,767	13, 736, 592 116, 627, 518	26, 468, 612 152, 303, 276	24, 496, 153 109, 887, 581	39, 338, 054. 69 147, 764, 474. 77
Grand total	51, 714, 401	130, 364, 110	178, 771, 888	134, 383, 734	187, 102, 529. 46
Arkansas: State banks Savings banks Private banks. Loan and trust companies.	4, 464, 013 133, 878	9,713,600	15, 870, 221 83, 915	11,712,590	19, 580, 657, 88 1, 157, 131, 76 252, 770, 09 2, 737, 300, 34
Total National banks	4,597,891 3,234,316	9,713,600 9,819,402	15,954,136 11,111,275	11,712,590 10,854,276	23,727,860.07 13,206,032.80
Grand total	7,832,207	19,533,002	27,065,411	22, 566, 866	36, 933, 892. 87
Kentucky: State banks Savings banks Private banks	32, 295, 874	53, 580, 001	58, 604, 171	54, 987, 330	47, 664, 210, 99 1, 996, 554, 63 266, 926, 27 14, 520, 417, 97
Loan and trust companies.	1,426,150 322,081	(b) 8,234,664	9, 517, 451	8,780,625	14, 520, 417. 97
Total National banks	34,044,105 27,678,018	61,814,665 43,437,254	68, 121, 622 47, 394, 892	63,767,955 47,173,992	64, 448, 109. 86 53, 487, 487. 16
Grand total	61,722,123	105, 251, 919	115, 516, 514	110,941,947	117,935,597.02
Tennessee: State banks Savings banks Loan and trust companies.	7,303,710 3,653,852	50,074,339	54, 863, 741	49, 480, 242	27, 412, 438. 11 14, 039, 136. 40 13, 819, 370. 10
Total National banks	10, 957, 562 22, 314, 396	50, 074, 339 36, 632, 156	54, 863, 741 39, 821, 615	49, 480, 242 41, 471, 086	55, 270, 944. 61 45, 599, 430. 30
Grand total	33, 271, 958	86, 706, 495	94, 685, 356	90, 951, 328	100, 870, 374. 91
Southern States: State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies.	150, 440, 319 17, 369, 650 5, 306, 131 322, 081	441, 020, 087 6, 143, 167 8, 660, 318 8, 234, 664	485, 277, 999 17, 750, 486 10, 486, 041 9, 517, 451	447,029,961 15,596,247 7,918,952 8,780,625	392, 646, 712. 60 81, 369, 104. 73 12, 892, 156. 41 58, 114, 871. 64
TotalNational banks	173, 438, 181 201, 605, 167	464, 058, 236 418, 240, 355	523, 031, 977 485, <b>41</b> 7, 478	479, 325, 785 434, 489, 528	545, 022, 845, 38 514, 214, 753, 50
Grand total	375, 043, 348	882, 298, 591	1,008,449,455	913, 815, 313	1,059,237,598.88
Ohio: State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies.	85, 157, 634 45, 446, 777 10, 019, 076	262, 063, 907 52, 798, 174 11, 876, 315	306, 355, 111 54, 463, 676 37, 323, 886	304, 845, 105 53, 930, 291 33, 100, 922	141, 888, 217. 82 103, 966, 942. 82 28, 664, 628. 11 107, 590, 526. 66
Total National banks	140, 623, 487 154, 170, 726	326, 738, 396 227, 613, 435	398, 142, 673 244, 047, 904	391, 876, 318 252, 552, 128	382, 110, 315, 41 247, 576, 169, 25
Grand total	294, 794, 213	554, 351, 831	642, 190, 577	644, 428, 446	629, 686, 484. 66
Indiana: State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies.	16,798,432 5,650,961 8,530,240 3,677,329	39, 677, 629 10, 462, 297 22, 629, 432 29, 439, 060	47, 413, 851 11, 435, 176 24, 303, 219 37, 963, 781	48, 406, 553 11, 431, 050 21, 026, 923 39, 066, 794	49, 444, 444. 94 10, 917, 991. 10 20, 904, 361. 23 45, 076, 769. 56
Total National banks	34, 656, 962 57, 442, 290	102, 208, 418 101, 124, 538	121, 116, 027 110, 536, 005	119, 931, 320 109, 810, 292	126, 343, 566, 83 114, 033, 208, 90
Grand total	92,099,252	203, 332, 956	231, 652, 032	229,741,612	<b>240, 376, 77</b> 5. 78

a Includes trust companies. b Legislative enactment practically prohibits private banks.

No. 111.—Individual Deposits in State, Savings, Private Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and National Banks in each State and Geographical Division on or about June 30, 1900, and 1906 to 1909—Continued.

Oleve of New York		Ir	dividual depo	sits.	
Class of banks.	1900.	1906.	1907	1908.	1909.
Illinois: State banks Private banks Loan and trust companies.	\$169, 203, 991 12, 944, 333	\$413, 357, 423 15, 685, 568 3, 680, 242	\$444, 137, 371 24, 380, 861 3, 472, 283	\$427, 277, 209 24, 862, 980 6, 730, 359	\$131,059,229.67 55,601,124.19 326,234,154.09
Total National banks	182, 148, 324 176, 625, 767	432, 723, 233 281, 698, 220	471, 990, 515 295, 166, 071	458, 870, 548 311, 142, 816	512, 894, 507, 95 325, 187, 312, 93
Grand total	358, 774, 091	714, 421, 453	767, 156, 586	770, 013, 364	838, 081, 820. 88
Michigan: State banks Savings banks Private banks. Loan and trust companies.	102, 448, 609 3, 442, 350	191, 222, 042 3, 757, 243	a 207, 572, 296 4, 848, 948	199, 727, 791 3, 524, 153	163, 818, 312, 31 31, 292, 353, 48 10, 092, 206, 45 5, 066, 882, 91
Total National banks	105, 890, 959 50, 386, 120	194, 979, 285 83, 599, 464	212, 421, 244 89, 500, 464	203, 251, 944 90, 081, 278	210, 269, 755, 15 97, 033, 325, 55
Grand total	156, 277, 079	278, 578, 749	301, 921, 708	293, 333, 222	307, 303, 080. 70
Wisconsin: State banks Savings banks Private banks	45, 929, 285 568, 187 10, 431, 449	89, 708, 485 1, 083, 016	105, 050, 346 1, 234, 606	101, 119, 175 1, 085, 014	109, 380, 604, 56 1, 144, 436, 58
Loan and trust companies.  Total  National bar 'rs	56, 928, 921 58, 014, 400	3, 945, 719 04, 737, 220 94, 444, 025	5, 275, 159 111, 560, 111 107, 147, 223	5, 227, 768 107, 431, 957 101, 786, 394	5, 458, 016. 87 115, 983, 058. 01 105, 976, 213. 97
Grand total	114, 943, 321	189, 181, 245	218, 707, 334	209, 218, 351	221, 959, 271. 98
Minnesota: State banks. Savings banks. Private banks. Loan and trust companies.	28, 130, 738 12, 675, 732 8, 221, 816 989, 203	58, 121, 403 22, 079, 430 4, 413, 241 2, 550, 700	68, 488, 511 24, 028, 724 6, 575, 000 2, 104, 352	72, 323, 202 21, 799, 456 1, 162, 131 2, 003, 331	74, 622, 028. 81 22, 505, 527. 47 513, 268. 44 1, 971, 862. 20
Total National banks	45, 017, 489 45, 753, 096	87, 164, 774 92, 533, 922	101, 196, 587 102, 630, 133	97, 288, 120 113, 764, 687	99, 612, 686, 88 129, 082, 264, 39
Grand total	90, 770, 585	179, 698, 696	203, 826, 720	211, 052, 807	228, 694, 951, 2
Iowa: State banks	32, 938, 940 58, 208, 115 9, 372, 661	53, 121, 375 116, 488, 371 14, 312, 911	60, 835, 709 135, 370, 436 14, 030, 289	58, 928, 110 132, 748, 558 13, 104, 709 6, 250, 636	71, 999, 703. 33 136, 958, 093. 18 24, 364, 411. 33 4, 055, 410. 89
Total	100, 519, 716 45, 822, 207	183, 922, 657 78, 253, 191	210, 236, 434 90, 659, 490	211, 032, 013 91, 336, 818	237, 377, 618. 72 104, 393, 631. 02
Grand total	146, 341, 923	262, 175, 848	300, 895, 924	302, 368, 831	341,771,249.7
Missouri: State banks Private banks Loan and trust companies.	80, 563, 205 8, 097, 417	144, 119, 817 6, 027, 552 75, 059, 108	160, 709, 378 6, 173, 405 76, 104, 494	145, 899, 839 4, 325, 299 70, 339, 545	160, 887, 199. 26 4, 381, 591. 46 80, 315, 624. 26
Total National banks	88, 660, 622 63, 634, 595	225, 206, 477 122, 406, 361	242, 987, 277 127, 538, 889	229, 564, 683 122, 861, 878	245, 584, 414. 9 142, 720, 873. 5
Grand total	152, 295, 217	347, 612, 838	370, 526, 166	343, 426, 561	388, 305, 288, 5
Middle Western States: State banks Savings banks Private banks. Loan and trust companies.	561, 170, 834 122, 549, 772 66, 059, 342 4, 666, 532	1, 251, 392, 081 202, 911, 288 78, 702, 262 114, 674, 829	1, 400, 562, 573 226, 532, 618 117, 635, 608 124, 920, 069	1, 358, 526, 984 220, 994, 369 101, 107, 117 129, 618, 433	903, 099, 740, 70 306, 785, 344, 63 144, 521, 591, 13 575, 769, 247, 43
Total National banks	754, 446, 480 651, 849, 201	1, 647, 680, 460 1, 081, 673, 156	1, 869, 650, 868 1, 167, 226, 179	1, 810, 246, 903 1, 193, 336, 291	1, 930, 175, 923. 91 1, 266, 002, 999. 50
Grand total	1, 406, 295, 681	2, 729, 353, 616	3, 036, 877, 047	3, 003, 583, 194	3, 196, 178, 923. 47

a Includes savings banks and trust companies.
 b Legislative enactment practically prohibits private banks.

No. 111.—Individual Deposits in State, Savings, Private Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and National Banks in each State and Geographical Division on or about June 30, 1900, and 1906 to 1909—Continued.

ci ti di		In	dividual depos	sits.	
Class of banks.	1900.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.
North Dakota: State banks Loan and trust companies.	\$5,741,792	<b>\$</b> 17, 283, 416	<b>\$</b> 21, 232, 445	<b>\$</b> 21, 282, 621	\$29,666,700.78 526,974.93
Total National banks	5,741,792 4,817,994	17, 283, 416 18, 132, 620	21, 232, 445 20, 744, 669	21. 282, 621 20. 714, 911	30, 193, 675. 71 26, 646, 446. 24
Grand total	10, 559, 786	35, 416, 036	41,977,114	41, 997, 532	56, 840, 121. 95
South Dakota: State banks Savings banks Private banks. Loan and trust companies.	5, 322, 384 3, 329, 486	20, 045, 687 5, 464, 858	27, 640, 044 5, 636, 960	34, 330, 995	36, 340, 934, 71 2, 426, 825, 35 2, 544, 803, 25 1, 800, 231, 13
TotalNational banks	8, 651, 870 5, 802, 434	25, 510, 545 16, 471, 546	33, 277, 004 19, 556, 694	34, 330, 995 20, 207, 007	43, 112, 794. 44 26, 447, 465. 55
Grand total	14, 454, 304	41, 982, 091	52, 833, 698	54, 538, 002	69, 560, 259. 99
Nebraska: State banks Savings banks. Private banks.	25, 256, 035	52, 159, 417	a 65, 302, 410	59, 320, 651 2, 160, 715 1, 353, 784	66, 952, 237, 50 2, 584, 884, 31 774, 468, 20
TotalNational banks	25, 256, 035 32, 372, 953	52, 159, 417 62, 485, 403	a 65, 302, 410 71, 450, 687	62, 835, 150 69, 443, 778	70, 311, 590, 01 79, 061, 428, 89
Grand total	57, 628, 988	114, 644, 820	136, 753, 097	132, 278, 928	149, 373, 018. 90
Kansas: State banks Savings banks. Private banks. Loan and trust companies.	28, 491, 889	60, 419, 190 1, 809, 227 136, 874	73, 118, 403 1, 472, 335 557, 800	72, 135, 866 1, 054, 877 499, 911	82, 541, 012, 01 8, 552, 705, 43 745, 587, 92 238, 849, 16
Total National banks	28, 491, 889 26, 941, 958	62, 365, 291 55, 903, 703	75, 148, 538 63, 407, 738	73, 690, 654 58, 722, 077	87, 078, 154, 52 67, 530, 816, 89
Grand total	55, 433, 847	118, 268, 994	138, 556, 276	132, 412, 731	154, 608, 971, 41
Montana: State banks Savings banks Private banks. Loan and trust companies.	6, 066, 057 3, 509, 883	15, 882, 262 696, 409	18, 982, 639 982, 071	17, 767, 979 725, 159	9, 042, 020, 06 3, 368, 991, 30 1, 678, 896, 88 6, 663, 922, 24
Total National banks	9, 575, 940 12, 239, 233	16, 578, 671 21, 084, 188	19, 964, 710 25, 622, 806	18, 493, 138 27, 460, 200	20, 753, 830, 48 28, 415, 200, 04
Grand total	21, 815, 173	<b>37</b> , 662, 859	45, 587, 516	45, 953, 338	49, 169, 030, 52
Wyoming: State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies.	627, 381	2, 395, 759 1, 165, 028	3, 167, 750 425, 086	3, 218, 363 376, 855	3, 473, 857, 36 222, 113, 00 380, 643, 54 84, 575, 49
Total National banks	1,718,286 3,854,942	3, 560, 787 8, 059, 303	3, 592, 836 10, 283, 701	3, 595, 218 9, 827, 215	4, 161, 189, 39 11, 492, 764, 98
Grand total	5, 573, 228	11,620,090	13, 876, 537	13, 422, 433	15, 653, 954, 37
Colorado: State banks	8, 136, 722 584, 982	18, 356, 915 1, 367, 350	a 25, 431, 404	6, 234, 388 3, 351, 285 4, 042, 494 8, 602, 634	7, 661, 442, 90 3, 895, 021, 08 4, 453, 704, 49 9, 462, 491, 70
Total National banks	8, 721, 704 48, 581, 506	19, 724, 265 73, 518, 332	25, 431, 404 80, 877, 903	22, 230, 801 78, 804, 562	25, 472, 660, 17 84, 215, 871, 63
		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1			

a Includes private banks.

No. 111.—Individual Deposits in State, Savings, Private Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and National Banks in each State and Geographical Division on or about June 30, 1900, and 1906 to 1909—Continued.

		Ir	dividual depo	sits.	
Class of banks.	1900.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.
New Mexico: State banks Savings banks Private banks	\$1,688,996	<b>\$</b> 2, 438, 585	\$2,904,686 20,000	\$2,914,478	\$3,066,786.93 409,512.5
Total National banks	1, 688, 996 3, 709, 479	2, 438, 585 8, 343, 274	2,924,686 10,667,249	2,914,478 9,995,423	3, 476, 299. 4 11, 394, 026. 4
Grand total	5, 398, 475	10, 781, 859	13, 591, 935	12, 909, 901	14, 870, 325. 9
Oklahoma: State banks Loan and trust companies.	3,542,224	10, 346, 086	13, 469, 207	20, 507, 029	39, 671, 505. 8 1, 724, 503. 5
Total National banks	3, 542, 224 2, 428, 466	10,346,086 16,638,833	13, 469, 20 <b>7</b> 23, 001, 402	20, 507, 029 36, 820, 989	41, 396, 009. 4 38, 994, 192. 6
Grand total	5,970,690	26, 984, 919	36, 470, 609	57, 328, 018	80, 390, 202. 0
Indian Territory: State banks Private banks	161,560	1,752,833	2,365,981 460,118		
Total National banks	161,560 2,011,902	1,752,833 13,775,774	2,826,099 18,396,059		
Grand total	2,173,462	15, 528, 607	21, 222, 158		
Western States: State banksSavings banksPrivate banks. Loan and trust companies.	84,873,480 8,676,816	201,080,150 10,502,872 136,874	253, 614, 969 8, 996, 570 557, 800	237, 712, 370 5, 512, 000 7, 553, 169 9, 102, 545	278, 416, 498. 1 16, 460, 053. 0 10, 578, 104. 2 20, 501, 548. 2
Total National banks	93, 550, 296 142, 760, 868	211,719,896 294,412,976	263, 169, 339 344, 008, 908	259,880,084 331,996,162	325, 956, 203. 6 374, 198, 213. 2
Grand total	236, 311, 164	506, 132, 872	607, 178, 247	591,876,246	700, 154, 416. 9
Washington: State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies	7,308,687 2,933,080	41, 532, 805	25, 523, 698 2,018, 970	65, 786, 095 671, 337	51, 556, 033. 4 4, 507, 943. 3 978, 643. 2 16, 201, 074. 5
Total National banks	10, 241, 767 19, 558, 525	41,653,589 49,655,187	27,542,668 59,884,910	66,457,432 60,747,733	73, 243, 694, 5 67, 542, 390, 0
Grand total	29, 800, 292	91,308,776	87, 427, 578	127, 205, 165	140,786,084.6
Oregon: State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies.	3,301,580 87,061	6, 332, 044 650, 300	27, 630, 460 639, 211	42,308,727 365,460	30,006,387.1 1,890,229.0 3,004,928.3 7,395,652.4
Total National banks	3,388,641 11,744,064	6,982,344 27,552,892	28, 269, 671 33, 722, 923	42, 674, 187 33, 793, 580	42,297,196.9 37,973,812.2
Grand total	15, 132, 705	34, 535, 236	61, 992, 594	76, 467, 767	80,271,009.2
California: State banks Savings banks Private banks. Loan and trust companies.	85,881,584 158,167,462 1,629,687	169, 535, 640 265, 435, 714 4, 394, 508 34, 652, 914	a 198, 995, 180 282, 508, 956 4, 497, 137	a 164, 595, 480 254, 695, 083 2, 349, 015	127, 660, 961. 8 250, 915, 736. 8 2, 868, 070. 3 42, 042, 932. 8
Total National banks	245,678,733 33,357,332	474,018,776 119,959,862	486,001,273 133,428,042	421, 639, 578 123, 759, 614	423, 487, 701. 3 143, 698, 097. 7
Grand total	279, 036, 065	593, 978, 638	619, 429, 315	545, 399, 192	567, 185, 799. 1

a Includes trust companies.

No. 111.—Individual Deposits in State, Savings, Private Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and National Banks in each State and Geographical Division on or about June 30, 1900, and 1906 to 1909—Continued.

		I	ıdividual depo	sits.	
Class of banks.	1900.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.
Idaho: State banksSavings banks. Private banks. Loan and trust companies.	\$537,902 210,693	\$10,004,927	a \$13, 256, 928	<b>\$13, 175, 164</b>	\$10,963,849.40 336,486.21 292,727.98 3,452,738.16
Total National banks	748, 595 3, 615, 141	10,004,927 9,188,869	13, 256, 928 11, 121, 566	13,175,164 11,096,076	15,045,801.75 13,836,970.90
Grand total	4, 363, 736	19, 193, 796	24, 378, 494	24, 271, 240	28, 882, 772. 65
Utah: State banks Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies.	17, 434, 051 2, 687, 088	25, 418, 651	a 30, 597, 372	26, 546, 321	15,040,710.77 8,544,649.26 5,171,522.12 420,747.48
Total National banks	20, 121, 139 4, 824, 855	25, 418, 651 12, 912, 793	30, 597, 372 14, 354, 316	26, 546, 321 12, 316, 354	29, 177, 629, 63 14, 426, 208, 60
Grand total	24, 945, 994	38, 331, 444	44,951,688	38,862,675	43, 603, 838. 23
Nevada: State banks Private banks	1, 474, 337 24, 364	3, 508, 763 372, 257	4,976,549 460,267	3,310,256 1,161,916	8, 435, 879. 16 409, 438. 64
Total National banks	1,498,701 440,666	3,881,020 1,932,403	5, 436, 816 4, 257, 533	4,472,172 4,386,430	8,845,317.80 4,474,347.16
Grand total	1,939,367	5, 813, 423	9,694,349	8,858,602	13, 319, 664. 96
Arizona: State banks Private banks	2, 296, 908	7,385,349 198,559	9, 282, 125	8,012,144	8,966,126.76 417,171.53
Total National banks	2, 296, 908 2, 273, 426	7,583,908 6,124,389	9, 282, 125 8, 507, 982	8,012,144 5,355,865	9,383,298.29 6,231,894.35
Grand total	4, 570, 334	13, 708, 297	17,790,107	13, 368, 009	15, 615, 192. 64
Alaska: State banks National banks	64,710	149,760 436,191	1,906,756 6 852,884	4,731,368 c 574,537	6, 816, 951. 96 617, 845. 41
Grand total	64,710	585,951	2,759,640	5, 305, 905	7, 434, 797. 37
Pacific States: State banks. Savings banks Private banks Loan and trust companies.	118, 235, 049 160, 854, 550 4, 884, 885	263, 867, 939 265, 435, 714 5, 736, 408 34, 652, 914	d 312, 169, 068 282, 508, 956 7, 615, 585	328, 465, 555 254, 695, 083 4, 547, 728	259, 446, 900. 44 266, 195, 044. 42 13, 142, 502. 25 69, 513, 145. 26
Total National banks	283, 974, 484 75, 878, 719	569, 692, 975 227, 762, 586	602, 293, 609 266, 130, 156	587, 708, 366 252, 030, 189	608, 297, 592. 37 288, 801, 566. 57
Grand total	359, 853, 203	797, 455, 561	868, 423, 765	839, 738, 555	897, 099, 158. 94
United States: State banks. Savings banks. Private banks Loan and trust companies.	1, 264, 916, 610 2, 389, 719, 954 94, 928, 547 1, 028, 232, 407	2,722,922,028 3,299,544,601 109,947,509 2,008,937,790	3,047,601,188 3,495,410,087 151,072,225 2,061,623,035	2,917,857,198 3,479,192,891 126,673,158 1,866,964,314	2, 439, 308, 005, 06 3, 713, 405, 709, 80 193, 263, 224, 31 2, 835, 835, 180, 79
Total National banks	4,777,797,518 2,458,092,758	8, 141, 351, 928 4, 054, 677, 558	8,755,706,535 4,321,623,931	8, 390, 687, 561 4, 373, 314, 859	9, 181, 812, 119, 96 4, 824, 822, 903, 76
Grand total	7, 235, 890, 276	12,196,029,486	13,077,330,466	12,764,002,420	14,006,635,023.72
Islands: Hawaii— State banks Private banks	1,818,672 1,277,502	a 6, 461, 624	a 6, 153, 156	3,620,125	8,982,731.00
Total National banks	3,096,174	6, 461, 624 945, 149	6,153,156 b 989,098	3,620,125 ¢980,736	8,982,731.06 976,321.84
Grand total	3,096,174	7,406,773	7,142,254	4,600,861	9,959,052.90

a Includes private banks.
b Statement of March 22, 1907.

c Statement of May 14, 1908. d Includes trust companies.

No. 111.—Individual Deposits in States, Savings, Private Banks, Loan and Trust Companies, and National Banks in each State Geographical Division on or about June 30, 1900, and 1906 to 1909—Continued.

(I)	Individual deposits.								
Class of banks.	1900.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.				
Porto Rico— State banks National banks		\$4,739,509 250,934	a \$5,723,221 267,112	\$5,940,587 255,612	\$8,982,731.0 976,321.8				
Grand total		4,990,443	5,990,333	6, 196, 199	9,959,052.90				
Philippine Islands State banks		7,340,968	9,172,295	9,711,688	11, 784, 706. 37				
Total island possessions— State banks Private banks National banks	\$1,818,672 1,277,502	18,542,101 1,196,079	21,048,672 1,256,210	19, 272, 400 1, 236, 348	27,650,660.70 1,237,480.63				
Grand total	3,096,174	19,738,180	22,304,882	20, 508, 748	28, 888, 141. 3				
nited States and Islands: State banks Savings banks. Private banks. Loan and trust companies.	96, 206, 049		3,068,649,860 3,495,410,087 151,072,225 2,061,623,035	2,937,129,598 3,479,192,891 126,673,158 1,866,964,314	2, 466, 958, 665, 7 3, 713, 405, 709, 8 193, 263, 224, 3 2, 835, 835, 180, 7				
	4,780,893,692 2,458,092,758	8, 159, 894, 029 4, 055, 873, 637	8,766,755,207 4,322,880,141	8, 409, 959, 961 4, 374, 551, 208	9, 209, 462, 780. 6 4, 826, 060, 384. 3				
Grand total U.S., etc	7, 238, 986, 450	12,215,767,666	13,099,635,348	12,784,511,169	14,035,523,165.0				
	a Incl	udes private b	anks.		<u>,                                      </u>				
Vo. 112.—Statement fr Man's Savin									

Receipts during the year: To dividends paid on capital stock of the Second	<b>\$</b> 5, 693. <b>03</b>
National Bank, Washington, D. C., held by the trust	280. 0 <b>0</b>
Total	5, 973. 03
Disbursements during the year: By salary of commissioner	
By amount paid for preparing and printing commissioner's report to Congress for 1907	
By amount of dividends paid	2, 852. 05
Cash balance Dec. 1, 1908.	
$Available\ assets.$	
Cash balance Second National Bank stock (par \$4,000)	
Total	9, 320. 98

TOTAL DIVIDENDS PAID.	
At the time of the failure of the company, in 1874, there were 61,131 depositors, to whom there was due	\$2, 939, 925. 22 1, 822, 753. 62
Of this amount there was paid before claims were barred	1, 631, 291. 50 10, 718. 08
latter act	15, 922, 05
amount of	73, 565. <b>03</b>
Making total payments to date	1, 731, 496. 66

# No. 113.—Resources and Liabilities of the First Bank of the United States.

# [Incorporated by Congress in 1791 for twenty years.] [In millions of dollars.]

	Janu	ary.
	1809.	1811.
RESOURCES.		
Loans and discounts. United States 6 per cent and other United States stock. Due from other banks.	15. 0 2. 2 .8	14.6 2.8 .9
Real estate. Notes of other banks. Specie		. 5 . 4 5. 0
Total	23. 5	24. 2
liabilities.		
Capital. Surplus Circulation. Individual deposits. United States deposits. Due to other banks. Unpaid drafts outstanding.		10.0 .5 5.0 5.9 1.9 .6
Total	23. 5	24. 2

## No. 114.—Resources and Liabilities of the Second Bank of the United States.

[Chartered by Congress in 1816, for twenty years; renewal of charter denied; in consequence, reorganization was effected by means of authority of the legislature of the State of Pennsylvania. The bank assigned in 1841, the affairs being finally liquidated in 1856, and resulted in the payment in full, interest and principal, of liabilities to depositors and note holders; the shareholders, however, received nothing on their investment in stock of the bank.]

#### [In millions of dollars.]

	1817.	1818.	1819.	1820.	1821.	1822.	1823.	1824.
RESOURCES.								
Loans and discounts Stocks. Real estate. Banking house. Due from foreign bankers. Due from State banks. Notes of State banks. Specie.	8.8 .6 1.7	1.0 1.2 1.8 2.5	35.8 7.4 .6 2.6 1.9 2.7	31. 4 7. 2 1. 3 2. 7 1. 4 3. 4	30.9 9.2 1.9 .1 1.2 .7 7.6	28. 1 13. 3 . 6 1. 9 1. 1 1. 7 . 9 4. 8	30.7 11.0 .6 2.0 1.4 .8 4.4	33. 4 10. 9 1. 3 1. 9 1. 4 1. 3 . 7 5. 8
Total	48.1	57.4	51.4	47.7	51.6	52.4	50.9	56.7
LIABILITIES.								
Capital. Circulation. Deposits. Due to State banks. Due to foreign banks, etc. Other liabilities.	1.9 11.2	35. 0 8. 3 12. 3	35.0 6.6 5.8 1.4 2.6	35.0 3.6 6.6 2.0 .5	35.0 4.6 7.9 2.1 2.0	35.0 5.6 8.1 2.0 1.7	35. 0 4. 4 7. 6 1. 3 2. 6	35.0 4.6 13.7 1.0 2.4

No. 114.—Resources and Liabilities of the Second Bank of the United States—Continued.

### [In millions of dollars.]

1825.	1826.	1827.	1828.	1829.	1830.	1831.	1832.
31.8 18.4 1.5 1.9 2.1 1.1 6.7	33. 4 18. 3 1. 8 1. 8 . 4 . 7 1. 1 4. 0	30.9 17.8 2.0 1.7 .5 1.7 1.1 6.5	33. 7 17. 6 2. 3 1. 6 . 4	39. 2 16. 1 2. 3 1. 6 . 5 1. 7 1. 3 6. 1	40.7 11.6 2.9 1.4 1.5 1.2 1.5	44.0 8.7 2.6 1.3 2.4  1.5	66. 3 2. 1 1. 2 . 1 3. 9 2. 2 7. 0
63.5	61.5	62.2	63. 2	68.8	68.4	71.3	82.8
6. 1 12. 0	35. 0 9. 5 11. 2 .3 5. 5	35. 0 8. 5 14. 3 . 3 4. 1	35. 0 9. 9 14. 5 1. 7 1. 5 . 6	35.0 11.9 17.1 1.4 3.4	35. 0 12. 9 16. 0	35. 0 16. 3 17. 3 . 7	35.0 21.4 22.8 2.0
1833.	1834.	1835.	1836.	1837.	1838.	1839.	1840.
1.9 1.2 3.1 3.7 2.3	54.9 1.7 1.2 1.8 3.1 2.0 10.0	51.8 1.8 1.2 1.9 4.6 1.5	59.2 1.5 1.0 .1 4.1 1.7 8.4	57.4 .8 .4 2.3 1.2 2.6	45.3 14.9 1.1 .4 3.7 .9 3.8	41.6 18.0 1.1 .4 5.8 1.8 4.2	36. 8 16. 3 1. 2 . 6 7. 5 1. 4 1. 5
82.9	74.7	78.5	76.0	64.7	70.1	72.9	65.3
	35.0	35.0	35.0	35.0	35.0	35.0	35.0
	18.4 1.5 1.9 2.1 1.1 6.7 63.5 35.0 6.1 12.0 	31.8 33.4 18.3 1.5 1.8 1.5 1.8 1.9 1.8 1.1 1.1 6.7 4.0 63.5 61.5 35.0 6.1 9.5 12.0 11.2 2.4 3.8 0 5.5 12.0 11.2 1.1 2.3 1.3 3.7 3.1 2.3 2.0 9.0 10.0	31.8 33.4 30.9 18.4 18.3 17.8 1.5 1.8 2.0 1.9 1.8 1.7 1.7 1.1 1.1 6.7 4.0 6.5 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 61.5 61.5 61.5 61.5 61.5 61.5 61	31.8 33.4 30.9 33.7 18.4 18.3 17.8 17.6 1.5 1.8 2.0 2.3 1.9 1.8 1.7 1.6 4 5 4 1.7 1.7 1.1 1.1 1.1 1.4 6.7 4.0 6.5 62.2 63.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.2 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.2 62.2 63.2 62.2 6	31.8 33.4 30.9 33.7 39.2 18.4 18.3 17.8 17.6 16.1 1.5 1.8 2.0 2.3 2.3 2.3 1.9 1.8 1.7 1.6 1.6 1.6 4 5 4 5 4 5 4 5 4 5 1.7 1.1 1.1 1.1 1.1 1.4 1.3 6.7 4.0 6.5 6.2 6.1 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.2 68.8	31.8 33.4 30.9 33.7 39.2 40.7 18.4 18.3 17.8 17.6 18.1 11.6 1.5 1.8 2.0 2.3 2.3 2.9 1.9 1.9 1.8 1.7 1.6 1.6 1.4 1.7 1.7 1.2 1.1 1.1 1.1 1.4 1.3 1.5 6.7 4.0 6.5 6.2 6.1 7.6 63.5 61.5 62.2 63.2 68.8 68.4    35.0 35.0 35.0 35.0 35.0 35.0 35.0 35.0	31.8 33.4 30.9 33.7 39.2 40.7 44.0 18.4 18.3 17.8 17.6 16.1 11.6 8.7 1.5 1.8 2.0 2.3 2.3 2.3 2.9 2.6 1.9 1.8 1.7 1.6 1.6 1.4 1.3 1.5 1.5 2.4 1.7 1.7 1.2 1.1 1.1 1.1 1.1 1.4 1.3 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5

No. 115.—Number of Colonial and State Banks, their Capital, Circulation, Deposits, Specie, and Loans, in the Years Mentioned from 1774 to 1833.

[Data from report of the Comptroller of the Currency for 1876 and from Sound Currency, Vol. II, No. 13.]

Year.	Number of banks.	Capital.	Circula- tion.	Deposits.	Specie.	Loans.
1771		Millions.	Millions.	Millions.	Millions.	Millions.
177 <b>4.</b>	3	<b>\$</b> 2.1	\$2.0		10.0	
1790	4	2.5	2.5		9.0	•••••
1791	6	12.9	9.0		16.0	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	16	17.1	11.5		18.0	• • • • • • • • • • •
1792. 1793.	17	18.0	11.0		20.0	
1794.	17	18.0	11.6		21.5	
1795	23	19.0	11.0		19.0	• • • • • • • • • •
1796.	24	19.2	10.5		16.5	•••••
	25	19. 2	10.0			• • • • • • • • • •
1797 1798	25 25	19. 2	9.0		16.0 14.0	
798	26	21.2	10.0		14.0 17.0	
800.	28	21.2	10.0			
1801.	31	22.4	11.0		17.5 17.0	
1802	32	22.4	10.0		16.5	
1803.	36	26.0	11.0		16.0	• • • • • • • • • •
	59	39.5	14.0		17.5	
1804	75	40.4	14.0		17.5	
805	a 15	5.4	1.6	\$2.0		
1806		5.5		1.7	.9	\$7.0
1807	a 16		1.4		.7	6.8
1808	a 16	5.9	1.0	2.5	1.0	7.4
1809	a b 29	7.2	1.7	2.7 2.8	1.2	9.7
1810	a b 28	66.6	2.5	2.8	1.6	11.1
1811	88	42.6	22.7	5.3	9.6	
1812	a b 29	67.9	2.6		4.0	12.8
1813	•••••	65.0	66.0		28.0	117.0
1814		80.3		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
1815	208	82.2	45.5	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	17.0	150.0
1816	246	89.8	68.0		19.0	
1817	*****	90.6				·····
1818	a 27	9.7	2.6	2.9	1.1	12.5
1819	907	72.3	35.7	11.1	9.8	73.6
	307 4 28	102.1	40.6	31.2	16.7	1000
1821		9.8	3. 0 3. 1	5. <b>4</b> 3. 2	3.0	13.0
	a 33	10.8	3.1		1.9	14.5
1823 1824	a 34 a 37	11.6 12.8	3.1	3. 1 5. 2	1.0	15.6
1825	a 41	12.8		2.7	1.9	17.4
	a 55		4.0		1.0 1.3	21.9
1826	a 60	16. 6 18. 2	4.5 4.9	2.6 2.9	1.3	23. 6 24. 2
	a b 108	18. 2 25. 4	4.9 5.6	3.0	1.4	34.5
1828 1829	329	110.1	48.2	40.7	14.9	34.0
1830	329	110.1	48.4	39.5	14.5	159. 8
1831	ad 91	23.4	8.8	4.6	1.3	38.9
1832	abd e 172	35.5	10.2	4.7	1.6	53.2
1833.	abd 175	37.8	10.2	5.4	1.7	57. 6
1000	m 0 to 11/9	01.8	10.2	9.4	1./	01.0

a Massachusetts.
b Rhode Island.

c Capital stock of Massachusetts only. d New Hampshire.

e Maine.

No. 116.—Number of State Banks in the United States with their

			RESOURCES.							
Year.	No. of banks.	Loans and discounts.	Stocks.	Due from banks, etc.	Real estate, etc.	Notes of other banks.	Specie funds.			
1834	1,307 1,398 1,416 1,422 1,476 1,562 1,601 1,492 1,466 a1,089 349 297 272					\$22, 154, 919 21, 086, 301 32, 115, 138 36, 533, 527 24, 964, 257 77, 372, 966 20, 797, 892 25, 643, 447 19, 432, 744 13, 306, 677 11, 672, 473 12, 040, 760 12, 914, 423 13, 112, 467 16, 427, 716 12, 708, 016 16, 303, 289 17, 196, 683 30, 481, 189, 186 24, 779, 049 28, 124, 008 22, 447, 436 18, 858, 236 25, 525, 567 21, 903, 902 25, 253, 589 25, 502, 567 21, 903, 902 25, 253, 589 25, 513, 589 25, 522, 567 21, 903, 902 25, 253, 589 25, 523, 589 25, 514, 328				
1868 1869 1870	247 259 325 452						<b>-</b>			
1872	566									

a From Homan's Bankers' Almanac, 1864 to 1872.

Note.—The figures for the years 1834 to 1840 are taken from Ex. Doc. No. 111, Twenty-sixth Congress, For the years 1851 to 1863 (with the exception of the year 1853) they are taken from the report on the second session, and are incomplete.

PRINCIPAL RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES IN THE YEARS 1834 TO 1872.

RESO	URCES.			LIABILITIES.		
Specie.	Other resources.	Capital stock.	Circulation.	Deposits.	Due to banks.	Other liabilities.
		71,181,754 66,478,725 65,203,868 66,363,925 66,968,579			\$26, 602, 293 38, 972, 578 50, 402, 369 62, 421, 118 61, 015, 692 53, 135, 508 44, 159, 615 42, 861, 889 25, 863, 827 21, 456, 523 31, 998, 024 26, 337, 440 28, 218, 568 28, 539, 888 39, 414, 371 30, 095, 366 36, 717, 451 46, 416, 928 49, 625, 262 50, 322, 162 45, 156, 697 52, 719, 956 57, 674, 333 51, 169, 875 68, 215, 651 55, 932, 918 61, 275, 256 61, 144, 052	4
		111, 444, 256	[			

second session. Those for 1841 to 1850 are from Ex. Doc. No. 68, Thirty-first Congress, first session condition of the banks for 1863. Those for 1853 are from Ex. Doc. No. 66, Thirty-second Congress

10774--cur 1909----58

## No. 117.—REPORTS OF BANKS OF THE PHILIPPINE

Classification.	Banco Espai	ñol Filipino.	Chartered Ba Australia,	Hongkong and Shang- hai Banking Corporation.	
	At Manila.	At Iloilo.	At Manila.	At Cebu.	At Manila.
RESOURCES.	Banas	Pesos.	D	D	B
Loans and discountsOverdraftsStocks, securities, etc	Pesos. 778, 701. 43 2, 728, 380. 57 743, 818. 94	238, 973. 32 782, 398. 83	Pesos. 356,451.64 1,312,668.57	Pesos. 122,700.00 70,993.89	Pesos. 3, 017, 897. 12 4, 710, 074. 60
Banking house, furniture, and fixtures Other real estate and mortgages	87,088.07	37, 997. 50	14, 778. 61	2,212.06	
ownedDue from other banksDue from head office and	401, 610, 15 1, 964, 42		253, 056. 71 28, 549. 56		111, 902. 80
Due from agents and correspond-	664, 584. 08		986, 166. 26	198, 384. 79	2, 167, 461. 22
ents. Bills of exchange, domestic. Bills of exchange, foreign. Philippine currency.	306, 074. 67 103, 884. 85 783, 939. 20	140, 557. 57	160, 324, 35 37, 650, 89 1, 399, 132, 76	5, 321. 19 17, 844. 63 342, 439. 11	41, 330. 02 905, 903. 18 1, 846, 483. 24
United States currencyOther currencyCash on hand, postal savings	130,000.00		1,408.00	420.00	1, 130. 00
banks. Cash on hand, insular treasury. Checks and other cash items Stamps			20, 534. 75		31, 183. 39
Banco Español Filipino notes Effects in custody	56, 780. 00 125, 560, 00	4,800.00		8. 28 6, 009. 37	183. 77
Bullion Bills for collection. Other resources.		3, 150. 46 15, 021. 51	1, 223, 518, 15 819, 44	19, 015. 74	401, 434.00 8, 525.23
Total	6, 912, 336. 38	1, 222, 899. 19	5, 795, 059. 69	785, 349. 06	13, 243, 508. 57
LIABILITIES.					
Capital stock. Surplus fund. Undivided profits, less expenses	1,739,000.00 225,000.00		198, 200. 00		1,000,000.00 919,826.73
and taxes paid	1,798,766.50	717, 360, 67	55, 592, 74 349, 212, 39 60, 282, 08	58, 773. 69	264,000.00 29,048.83 3,802,561.29
Due to agents and correspondents	63,944,50				18, 613. 82
Dividends due and unpaid Individual deposits, time Individual deposits, current ac-	426, 377. 40	48, 144, 00	1,010,343.38	116, 122. 84	1,515,688.87
counts	1,926,806.51	423, 942, 80		465, 041. 56	2,975,537.03 141,806.50
sular funds).  Deposits of disbursing officers (insular funds)	337,079.14	25, 301, 26	610,760.96	68, 612. 39 2, 538. 54	1,584,573.42
Bills payable, domestic		20,001.20	18, 429. 50 453, 024. 38	2,000.01	5, 401, 34 11, 262, 03 198, 263, 71
Certified checks Profit and loss account Spanish Philippine bank notes	32, 429. 79	200.00	39, 802, 75 84, 297, 70	36, 228, 56	198, 263. 71
on hand Depositors in effects (goods)	56, 780. 00 125, 560. 00	4, 800. 00			
Bills for collectionOther liabilities	68, 376. 17	3, 150. 46	1, 223, 518. 15 118, 514. 13	19,015.74 19,015.74	401, 434, 00 375, 491, 00
Total	6, 912, 336. 38	1, 222, 899. 19	5, 795, 059, 69	785, 349. 06	13, 243, 508. 57

a Two pesos=\$1. b Philippine currency. c United States currency.

ISLANDS, JUNE 30, 1909.

Hongkong and Shang- hai Banking Corporation— Continued.	Internation Corpor	International Banking Corporation.		Philippine Postal Sav- ings Bank.	Total.	Total.
At Iloilo.	At Manila.	At Cebu.				
Pesos. 825,766.25 487,928.09	Pesos. 1,050,942.63 1,228,127.89 97,338.07	Pesos. 1,790.00 1,792.47	Pesos. 1,380,490.53 29,214.60	Pesos. 1,150,525.00 249,515.55	Pesos. 8,924,237.92 11,322,364.91 1,119,887.16	Dollars. a 4, 462, 118. 96 5, 661, 182. 45 559, 943. 58
	29,741.78		173, 708. 60		345, 476. 62	172,738.31
	185, 849. 12 55, 018. 33	58,773.69			840, 515. 98 256, 208. 80	420, 257, 99 128, 104, 40
	2,783,791.82	198,860.43			6,999,248.60	3,499,624.30
45, 081. 88 405, 127. 47 192. 66	42,617.14 405,470.68 1,631,632.39 27,678.92	200, 400. 34 1, 315. 00 795. 00	5, 224, 12 10, 420, 00		550, 346, 18 42, 972, 08 1, 478, 185, 22 5 6, 754, 936, 20 c 172, 564, 58 795, 00	275, 173. 09 21, 486. 04 739, 092. 61 3, 377, 468. 10 86, 282. 29 397. 50
21.04 15,786.44	38,627.80	5, 284. 06		25, 188. 91 41, 423. 89	25, 188, 91 41, 423, 89 90, 345, 94 213, 09 27, 079, 87 56, 780, 00 130, 360, 00 2, 037, 89	12, 594, 46 20, 711, 94 45, 172, 97 106, 55 13, 539, 93 28, 390, 00 65, 180, 00 1, 018, 95
7,534.85	400, 487. 43 319, 347. 29	16, 547. 41	453, 032. 11		2,071,688.04 796,745.58	1,035,844.02 398,372.79
1,787,438.68	8,298,709.18	485, 558. 40	2,052,089.96	1,466,653.35	42,049,602.46	21,024,801.23
		,	327, 328. 73 37, 402. 84	16, 161. 14	3,066,328.73 1,343,026.73 317.563.98	1,533,164.36 671,513.37 158,781.99
1, 160, 438. 41	112,793.54 283,188.36 54,329.02 526,665.53	53, 117. 28	01,104101		317, 563. 98 1,798,766. 50 256, 208. 80 6,312,761. 12 245, 441. 29 63,944. 50 3,696,459. 30	899, 383, 25 128, 104, 40 3, 156, 380, 56 122, 720, 64 31, 972, 25 1, 848, 229, 65
435, 060. 28	2,311,414.75	189, 406. 22	1,591,079.58	1, 450, 492. 21	13,341,862.47 141,806.50	6, 670, 931. 24 70, 903. 25
86, 871. 16	96,749.15	121,113.34			2,905,759.56	1,452,879.78
200.00 53,237.03 677.50 41,883.38	3,397,441.36 1,759.04 9,581.94 5,918.75 27,573.10	32, 293. 12 2, 493. 56 7,047. 46	5, 324. 53		3, 457, 574. 28 22, 682. 10 468, 207. 66 70, 417. 81 335, 175. 41 138, 553. 07	1,728,787.14 11,341.05 234,103.83 35,208.90 167,587.71 69,276.53
7,534.85	400, 487. 43	16,547.41			56,780.00 130,360.00 2,071,688.04	28, 390. 00 65, 180. 00 1, 035, 844. 02
1,536.07	1,070,807.21	63,540.01	90, 954. 28		1,808,234.61	904, 117. 31
1,787,438.68	8,298,709.18	485, 558. 40	2,052,089.96	1,466,653.35	42,049,602.46	21,024,801.23

No. 118.—Comparative Statement of the Transactions of the New York Clearing House for Fifty-six Years, and for Each Year, Number of Banks, Aggregate Capital, Clearings, Balances, Average of Daily Clearings and Balances, and the Percentage of Balances to Clearings.

Year ended September 30—	Num- ber of banks.	Capital.a	Clearings.	Balances paid in money.	Average daily clear- ings.	Average daily bal- ances paid in money.	Bal- ances to clear- ings.
			AF 250 455 000		210 104 505	4000 050	Per ct.
1854 1855	50 48	\$47,044,900 48,884,180	\$5,750,455,987 5,362,912,098	\$297, 411, 494 289, 694, 137	\$19, 104, 505 17, 412, 052	\$988,078 940,565	5. 17 5. 40
1856	50	52, 883, 700	6 906 213 328	334, 714, 489	22, 278, 108	1,079,724 1,182,246 1,016,954	4.83
1857	50	64, 420, 200	8, 333, 226, 718	365, 313, 902 314, 238, 911	26, 968, 371 15, 191, 736	1,182,246	4. 39
1858 1859	46 47	67, 146, 018 67, 921, 714	4,756,664,386 6,448,005,956	363, 984, 683	20, 867, 333	1,010,954	6.66 5.64
1860	50	69, 907, 435	7, 231, 143, 057	380, 693, 438	23, 401, 757	1,232,018	5. 26
1861	50 50	68, 900, 605 68, 375, 820	5, 915, 742, 758 6, 871, 443, 591	353, 383, 944 415, 530, 331	19, 269, 520 22, 237, 682	1,151,088 1,344,758	5. 97 6. 04
1863	50	68, 972, 508	14, 867, 597, 849	677, 626, 483	48, 428, 657	2, 207, 252 2, 866, 405	4.55
1864	49	68, 586, 763	14, 867, 597, 849 24, 097, 196, 656	677, 626, 483 885, 719, 205	77, 984, 455	2,866,405	3.67
1865 1866	55 58	80, 363, 013 82, 370, 200	26, 032, 384, 342 28, 717, 146, 914	1,035,765,108 1,066,135,106	84, 796, 040 93, 541, 195	3, 373, 828 3, 472, 753	3. 97 3. 71
1867	58	81,770,200	28, 675, 159, 472	1,144,963,451	93, 101, 167	3,717,414	3.99
1868	59	82, 270, 200 82, 720, 200	28, 484, 288, 637	1, 125, 455, 237	92, 182, 164	3,642,250 3,637,397	3.95
1869	59 61	82,720,200 82,417,400	37, 407, 028, 987 27, 804, 539, 406	1, 120, 318, 308 1, 036, 484, 822	121, 451, 393 90, 274, 479	3, 637, 397	2. 99 3. 72
1871	62	83, 420, 200	29, 300, 986, 682	1,209,721,029	95, 133, 074	3,927,666	4. 12
1872	61	83, 420, 200	33, 844, 369, 568	1, 428, 582, 708	109, 884, 317	4, 638, 256	4. 22
1873 1874	59 59	83, 070, 200 81, 635, 200	35, 461, 052, 826 22, 855, 927, 636	1, 474, 508, 025 1, 286, 753, 176	115, 885, 794 74, 692, 574	4,818,654 4,205,076	4. 15 5. 62
1875	59	80, 435, 200	22, 855, 927, 636 25, 061, 237, 902	1,408,608,777	81,899 470	4 603, 297	5. 62
1876	59	78, 535, 200	21, 597, 274, 247	1, 295, 042, 029	70, 349, 428	4,218,378	5.99
1877 1878	58 57	73, 435, 200 63, 611, 500	23, 289, 243, 701	1,373,996,302 1,307,843,857	76, 358, 176 73, 785, 747	4,504,906 4,274,000	5. 88 5. 51
1879	59	60, 800, 200	22, 508, 438, 442 25, 178, 770, 691	1.400.111.063	82, 015, 540 121, 510, 224	4 560 622	5.76
1880	59	60, 475, 200 61, 162, 700	37, 182, 128, 621	1,516,538,631 1,776,018,162	121,510,224	4, 956, 009	4.09
1881	61 62	61, 162, 700	48, 565, 818, 212 46, 552, 846, 161	1, 595, 000, 245	159, 232, 191 151, 637, 935	5, 823, 010 5, 195, 441	3. 66 3. 42
1883	64	61, 312, 700	40, 293, 165, 258	1,568,983,196	132, 543, 307	5, 161, 129	3.89
1884 1885	62 64	60, 412, 700 58, 612, 700	34, 092, 037, 338 25, 250, 791, 440	1,524,930,994 1,295,355,252	111,048,982 82,789,480	4,967,202 4,247,069	4. 47 5. 12
1886	64	59, 312, 700	33, 374, 682, 216	1,519,565,385	109, 067, 589	4,247,009	4.55
1887 1888	65	60, 812, 700 60, 762, 700	33, 374, 682, 216 34, 872, 848, 786 30, 863, 686, 609	1,569,626,325	109,067,589 114,337,209	4,965,900 5,146,316	4.49
1889	64 64	60,762,700 $60,762,700$	30, 863, 686, 609 34, 796, 465, 529	1,570,198,528 1,757,637,473	101, 192, 415 114, 839, 820	5, 148, 192 5, 800, 784	5. 08 5. 05
1890	65	60, 812, 700	37,660,686,572	1,753,040,145	123, 074, 139	5,728,889	4.65
1891	64	60, 772, 700 60, 422, 700	34,053,698,770	1,584,635,500	111,651,471	5, 195, 526	5. 65
1892 1893	65 65	60, 422, 700	36, 279, 905, 236 34, 421, 380, 870	1,861,500,575	118, 561, 782 113, 978, 082	6,083,335 5,616,580	4. 13 4. 92
1894	66	61,622,700	24, 230, 145, 368	1,696,207,176 1,585,241,634 1,896,574,349	79,704,426	5,214,611 6,218,277	6. 54
1895 1896	67 66	62,622,700 $60,622,700$	28, 264, 379, 126	1,896,574,349 1,843,289,239	92, 670, 095 96, 232, 442	6,218,277	6.71
1897	66	59,022,700	29, 350, 894, 884 31, 337, 760, 948	1,908,901,898	103, 424, 954	6,043,571 6,300,006	6. 82
1898	65	59, 022, 700	39, 853, 413, 948	2,338,529,016	131, 529, 418	7,717,918	5. 87
1899 1900	64 64	58,922,700	57, 368, 230, 771 51, 964, 588, 564	3,085,971,371 2,730,441,810	189, 961, 029 170, 936, 147	10, 218, 448	5. 35 5. 27
1901		74,222,700 81,722,700	77, 020, 672, 494	3,515,037,741	254, 193, 639	8,981,716 11,600,785	4.56
1902	60	100,672,700	74, 753, 189, 436	3,515,037,741 3,377,504,072	245, 898, 649	11, 110, 211	4. 51
1903 1904	57 54	113, 072, 700 115, 972, 700	70, 833, 655, 940 59, 672, 796, 804	3, 315, 516, 487 3, 105, 858, 576	233,005,447 195,648,514	10,906,304 10,183,143	4.68 5.20
1905	54	115, 972, 700	91, 879, 318, 369	3,953,875,975	302, 234, 600	13,006,171	4.33
1906	55	118, 150, 000	103, 754, 100, 091	3,832,621,024	342, 422, 773	12,648,914	3. 69
1907 1908	54 50	129, 400, 000 126, 350, 000	95, 315, 421, 238 73, 630, 971, 913	3, 813, 926, 108 3, 409, 632, 271	313, 537, 570 241, 413, 023	12,545,810 11,179,122	4.00 4.63
1909	51	127, 350, 000	99, 257, 662, 411	4, 194, 484, 028	326, 505, 468	13, 797, 644	4. 22
Total.		b 72, 633, 000	c2,029,505,795,760	c93, 889, 243, 199	b 118, 525, 129	b 5, 483, 223	b 4. 62

a The capital is for various dates, the amounts at a uniform date in each year not being obtainable. b Yearly average for fifty-six years.  $^c$  Totals for fifty-six years.

No. 119.—Comparative Statement for Two Years of the Transactions of the New York Clearing House, Showing Aggregate Amount of Clearings, Aggregate Balances, and the Kinds and Amounts of Money Passing in Settlement of these Balances.

	Year ended Se	ptember 30—	_	Percentages to balances.	
Clearings, etc.	1909.	1908.	Increase.	1909.	1908.
Aggregate clearings. Aggregate balances. United States and clearing house gold certificates and gold coin. Legal tenders and minor coins.		73, 630, 971, 913 3, 409, 632, 271 2, 808, 016, 000 601, 616, 271	\$25, 626, 690, 498 784, 851, 757 881, 983, 000 a 97, 131, 243	87. 97 12. 03	82. 35 17. 65

a Decrease.

No. 120.—Exchanges, Balances, Percentages of Balances to Exchanges, and Percentage of Funds Used in Settlement of Balances by the New York Clearing House in each Year from 1893 to 1909, inclusive.

Year ended September 30—	Exchanges.	Balances.	Per cent of balances to	Percentages of funds used in set- tlement of bal- ances.	
	_		exchanges.	Gold.	Legal tenders, etc.
1893 1894 1895 1896 1897 1898 1897 1899 1900 1900 1902 1903 1904 1905 1906 1907 1907	\$34, 421, 380, 870, 00 24, 230, 145, 368, 00 28, 264, 379, 126, 00 29, 350, 894, 884, 00 31, 337, 760, 948, 00 39, 853, 613, 947, 00 57, 368, 230, 771, 00 51, 964, 588, 634, 00 77, 020, 672, 494, 00 74, 753, 189, 436, 00 76, 833, 655, 940, 00 91, 879, 318, 369, 00 103, 754, 100, 091, 00 95, 315, 421, 238, 00 73, 630, 971, 913, 00 99, 257, 662, 411, 03	\$1,696,207,176.00 1,585,241,634.00 1,896,574,349.00 1,908,901,898.00 2,338,529,016.00 3,085,971,371.00 2,730,441,810.00 3,315,516,307,741.00 3,315,516,487.00 3,105,885,876.00 3,933,875,974.00 3,832,621,024.00 3,813,926,108.00 3,409,632,271.00	4.9 6.5 6.7 6.3 6.0 5.8 5.2 4.5 4.5 4.5 4.3 3.69 4.0 4.63 4.22	38. 0 16. 0 1. 01 1. 0 51. 0 99. 0 99. 2 99. 6 99. 97 99. 99 99. 99 99. 99 99. 99 99. 99 99. 99 82. 35 87. 97	62. 0 84. 0 99. 9 99. 99 99. 0 49. 0 1. 0 1. 0 1. 01 .01 .01 .01 .01 .01 .01

No. 121.—Clearing-House Transactions of the Assistant Treasurer of the United States at New York for the Year ended September 30, 1909.

Exchanges received from clearing house	\$707, 561, 856. 46 7, 076, 839. 93
Total Exchanges delivered to clearing house	714, 638, 696. 39 392, 764, 382. 82
Balances paid to clearing bouse	321 874 313 57

No. 122.—Comparative Statement of the Exchanges of the Clearing Houses of the United States for Years ended September 30, 1909, and September 30, 1908.

Oleania a beneve at	Exchanges for Sept.	or year ended . 30—	Compa	arisons.
Clearing house at—	1909.	1908.	Increase.	Decrease.
ew York	\$99, 257, 662, 400	<b>\$73,630,971,900</b>	\$25,626,690,500	
hicago	13, 413, 973, 100 8, 232, 992, 100 6, 615, 109, 300 3, 310, 455, 100 2, 223, 334, 800	11, 425, 304, 800 7, 096, 412, 400 6, 528, 291, 700 3, 020, 990, 000	1,988,668,300	
oston	8, 232, 992, 100	7.096, 412, 400	1,136,579,700	
hiladelphia	6, 615, 109, 300	6, 528, 291, 700	1,136,579,700 86,817,600	
hiladelphiat. Louis	3, 310, 455, 100	3,020,990,000	289, 465, 100	
ittsburg	2, 223, 334, 800	2,190,480,000 1,711,329,600 1,265,048,200 1,202,794,200	32 854 800	
an Francisco		1,711,329,600	196, 716, 400	
altimore	1,386,020,000	1, 265, 048, 200	120, 971, 800	
incinnati	1,386,020,000 1,326,713,300	1,202,794,200	196,716,400 120,971,800 123,919,100	l
ansas City. linneapolis leveland ew Orleans.	2, 244, 344, 400 989, 289, 600 825, 245, 700 840, 444, 100	1,733,550,100 1,077,894,300 766,518,400 815,937,400	510, 794, 300	<b></b>
Inneapolis	989, 289, 600	1,077,894,300	1	\$88,604,7
leveland	825, 245, 700	766, 518, 400	58,727,300	
ew Orleans	840, 444, 100	815, 937, 400	58,727,300 24,506,700 63,773,700	
etroit a	731,171,000	( bb/ 39/ 300	63,773,700	
ouisville	633, 898, 400	561, 263, 000	72,635,400	
os Angeles	628, 620, 100 703, 929, 000	561, 263, 000 481, 851, 200 580, 707, 200	72,635,400 146,768,900 123,221,800 52,252,400 114,500,100	
maha a	703, 929, 000	580,707,200	123, 221, 800	
ilwaukee	590,078,500	537, 826, 100 424, 746, 600	52, 252, 400	
eattle a	539, 246, 700	424,746,600	114,500,100	
t. Paul	539, 246, 700 494, 896, 000 412, 062, 700 448, 834, 100	488, 642, 400 364, 101, 100 408, 515, 700	6,253,600 47,961,600 40,318,400	
ndianapolisuffalo	412,062,700	364, 101, 100	47,961,600	
инаю	448, 834, 100	408, 515, 700	40, 318, 400	
rovidenceouston	375, 992, 400	332,668,800	43,323,600	
louston	652,088,100 453,394,400 319,341,200	490, 334, 400	161,753,700 55,883,300	
enver. /ashington, D. C	403, 394, 400	397, 511, 100 270, 164, 400	40, 170, 000	
asnington, D. C	319,341,200	270, 104, 400	49,176,800	
ichmond Joseph olumbus, Ohio	342,016,400	297, 504, 100	44,512,300 47,737,900 40,659,900 14,245,100 4,072,000	
Joseph	293, 407, 800 292, 282, 100 287, 321, 200 234, 515, 500	245, 669, 900	41,131,900	
olumbus, Onio a	292, 282, 100	251, 622, 200 273, 976, 100 230, 443, 500	14,009,900	
lDaily	287, 321, 200	273,070,100	4 079 000	
alvestonlt Lake Cityortland, Oreg	204, 010, 000	200, 440, 000	88, 440, 400	
ortland Oreg	250 614 200	233, 885, 800	60,010,000	
	322, 326, 200 358, 614, 300 199, 005, 300	298, 602, 100 191, 676, 300	60,012,200 7,329,000 40,090,100	
pokane	188 236 100	1 148 146 000	40,000,100	
ochestera	194 385 300	175 653 700	18 731 600	
ochester atlanta	307, 065, 600	226, 244, 800	80, 820, 800	
avannah	199, 005, 300 188, 236, 100 194, 385, 300 307, 065, 600 218, 720, 500 264, 724, 900	175, 653, 700 226, 244, 800 205, 736, 500 218, 915, 600	18,731,600 80,820,800 12,984,000	
acoma	264, 724, 900	218, 915, 600	45, 809, 300	
lemphis		248, 830, 100	17, 106, 500	
ashville	181,600,500 179,705,000	248, 830, 100 169, 332, 400 165, 797, 700 78, 863, 100	17, 106, 500 12, 268, 100 13, 907, 300	
artford akland, Cal	179, 705, 000	165, 797, 700	13,907,300	
akland, Cal	0.9 40.6 200	78,863,100	13, 543, 700	
es Moines a	175, 548, 700 317, 882, 300 145, 848, 000	149, 054, 900 223, 878, 200 125, 931, 100	26, 493, 800	
ort Worth a	317,882,300	223, 878, 200	94,004,100 19,916,900	[
eoria	145,848,000	125, 931, 100	19,916,900	
ew Haven	124 545 WW	122, 159, 600	12, 386, 200	
orfolk	138,083,900	110, 457, 600	27,626,300	
rand Rapids	138, 083, 900 117, 887, 700 125, 731, 500	110, 457, 600 105, 780, 400 116, 626, 600 94, 447, 600	12, 386, 200 27, 626, 300 12, 107, 300 9, 104, 900	
erantonirmingham	125, 731, 500	116, 626, 600	9,104,900	
irmingham	101, 523, 800	94, 447, 600	7,076,200	
oux City	135,094,400	106, 432, 200 79, 230, 300 94, 252, 700 91, 416, 900	28, 662, 200	ļ
ayton	94, 982, 400 90, 287, 000 102, 881, 400	79, 230, 300	15, 752, 100	3,965,
ortland, Mepringfield, Mass	90,287,000	94, 202, 700	11 404 500	3,900,
pringneid, Mass	102,881,400	91,410,900	11, 464, 500	
vansville	102,002,700	95, 064, 500 114, 215, 500 66, 044, 400 75, 016, 000	6,938,200	9,352,
yracuseobile	104,863,300 68,402,200 84,109,700	66 044 400	9 957 900	9, 502,
Oncorton	94 100 700	75 016 000	2,357,800 9,093,700 2,954,100	
orcesternoxville	74,870,000	71, 915, 900	9,093,700	
anding	70 002 800	64, 544, 400	6 358 400	
calconville Fla	25 625 400	70, 654, 600	14 080 800	
eading acksonville, Fla. /ilmington, Del. hattanooga a	70, 902, 800 85, 635, 400 66, 903, 000 74, 005, 800	62 488 200	6, 358, 400 14, 980, 800 4, 314, 700 172, 700	
hattanooga a	74 005 200	62, 588, 300 73, 833, 100	172 700	
Vichita a		I KU 160 700	1 42, 908, 800	
	95 614 400	88 408 500	7, 115, 000	
ugusta incoln harleston, S. C. /ilkes-Barre.	95,614,400 72,203,900 66,882,400	88, 498, 500 63, 396, 400 67, 952, 300	7,115,900 8,807,500	
harleston S C	66 889 400	67 059 300	i	1,069,
/ilkes-Barre	64,509,800	59,749,400	4, 760, 400	1,009,
ittle Rock	83, 410, 700	65 782 800	17,627,000	
Theeling, W. Va. 4	80, 484, 600 64, 111, 100	65, 782, 800 68, 483, 700 53, 722, 600	4,760,400 17,627,900 12,000,900 10,388,500	
	00, 101, 000	200, 300, 100 20 200 200	10 200 500	
avennort	64. 111. 100			
ittle Rock Theeling, W. Va. a avenport alamazoo	64, 111, 100 59, 820, 300	48, 818, 200	11,002,100	

a From Financial and Commercial Chronicle.

No. 122.—Comparative Statement of the Exchanges of the Clearing Houses of the United States for Years ended September 30, 1909, and September 30, 1908—Continued.

Clearing house at—	Exchanges for Sept	or year ended . 30—	Comparisons.		
creating nouse at	1909.	1908.	Increase.	Decrease.	
all River	\$59,159,200	\$48,854,300	\$10,304,900		
ort Wayne	45, 878, 200	39, 802, 700	6,075,500		
pringfield, Ill	46, 092, 500	42,035,000	4,057,500		
ew Bedford	48,529,800	38, 806, 100	9,723,700		
olorado Springs	35, 930, 100	33,677,900	2, 252, 200		
elena	47, 382, 500	41, 111, 400	6, 271, 100		
oungstown	44, 487, 000	35, 785, 000	8,702,000		
ockford	33, 823, 500	30, 177, 700	3,645,800		
rie	35,013,200	31, 461, 800	3,551,400		
reensburg a	27,628,100	26, 417, 200	1,210,900		
kron	35, 648, 800	29, 376, 500	6,272,300		
nester	24, 352, 100	24, 405, 500	. <b></b>	\$53, 4	
exington	33,526,200	32, 233, 500	1,292,700	···	
owell	24,564,300	24,685,800		121, 5	
nton	36, 129, 700	23, 983, 100	12,146,600		
ilmington, N. C	19, 563, 000	17, 138, 300	2, 424, 700		
dar Rapids	50, 393, 000	40, 101, 700	10, 291, 300		
inghamton	23, 725, 200	24,049,800	······	324, 6	
argo	36, 479, 900	30, 894, 900	5, 585, 000		
olyoke	25, 266, 300	23, 152, 000	2,114,300	<b>-</b>	
neblo	28, 486, 600	26, 523, 300	1,963,300		
outh Benda	23, 490, 500	21, 282, 200	2,208,300		
aeon a	43, 267, 700	34, 363, 500	8,904,200		
eaumont	32,549,000	29, 294, 100	3, 254, 900	}	
oringfield, Ohio	24,613,500 26,024,100	21,012,900 24,469,200	3,600,600 1,554,900		
oomingtonansfield	18,003,100	15, 739, 000	2, 264, 100		
ecatur	21, 552, 500	20, 272, 200	1, 280, 300		
uinev	27, 796, 500	25, 773, 400	2,023,100		
oux Falls a	33, 250, 100	28,046,000	5, 204, 100		
remont.	19,655,800	16, 471, 500	3, 184, 300		
anklin a	13, 275, 700	13.864.600	0,103,600	588,9	
ckson a.	17, 376, 900	15, 853, 000	1,523,900	000,	
lumbus, Ga. a	18,058,300	17,845,600	212,700		
cksonville, Ill	14, 428, 600	12,851,000	1,577,600		
ederick	12,698,900	11,176,900	1,522,000		
nn Arbor	8,392,100	7,335,800	1,056,300		
n Jose	23,890,300	23, 286, 100	604, 200		
arrisburg	61, 552, 400	52, 955, 500	8,596,900		
klahoma a	79, 937, 700	46,317,300	33,620,400		
enton	74,690,900		b 74,690,900		
ork	42,691,700	38, 782, 500	3,909,200		
toona	20, 554, 200	18,063,100	¢ 2, 491, 100		
Irian	1,370,500	1,294,300	76,200		
cramento	50,980,400 48,096,900	41, 205, 300 40, 844, 200	d 9, 775, 100 7, 252, 700		
n Diego	26,614,000	25, 785, 500	7,252,700 828,500		
ocktonustin	35, 257, 800	20,100,000	b 35, 257, 800		
orth Yakima	17,690,100		b 17,690,100		
Total	158, 559, 487, 500	126, 149, 334, 200	32, 514, 234, 200	104, 080, 9	
~ 7044	126, 149, 334, 200		104, 080, 900		

a From Financial and Commercial Chronicle.

b No report for 1908. c From November 19, 1907. d From October 14, 1907.

No. 123.—Exchanges of the Clearing Houses of the United States from 1904 to 1909, by Geographical Sections.

### [From data furnished by the New York Clearing House.]

Locality of			Year ended S	eptember 30-	<del></del>	<del></del>
clearing houses.	1904.	1905.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.
NEW ENG- LAND.						,
Portland Boston Fall River Holyoke Lowell	\$77,895,195 6,419,272,150 42,446,914 24,439,242 24,322,854	\$85, 812, 204 7, 469, 812, 036 35, 270, 639 25, 002, 308 23, 686, 883	\$97, 632, 188 8, 149, 377, 513 47, 364, 179 24, 295, 496 25, 279, 975	\$99, 439, 818 8, 548, 822, 227 56, 161, 297 26, 301, 027 26, 891, 627	\$94, 252, 766 7,096, 412, 351 48, 854, 288 23, 151, 956 24, 685, 827	\$90, 287, 000 8, 232, 992, 100 59, 159, 200 25, 266, 300 24, 564, 300
New Bedford Springfield Worcester Providence Hartford	25, 925, 060 75, 207, 965 60, 585, 957 347, 517, 600 135, 876, 108	28, 796, 717 84, 910, 287 75, 354, 224 367, 488, 000 159, 350, 582	33, 884, 793 94, 571, 838 78, 505, 660 398, 178, 900 174, 213, 286	38, 400, 679 105, 987, 187	38, 806, 146 91, 416, 940 75, 015, 954 332, 669, 600 165, 797, 679	48, 529, 800 102, 881, 400 84, 109, 700 375, 992, 400 179, 705, 000
New Haven	97,612,590	111,383,291	121, 218, 524	130, 699, 939	124, 149, 821	134, 545, 800
Total	7,331,101,635	8,466,867,171	9, 244, 522, 352	9,712,266,531	8,115,213,328	9,358,033,000
AlbanyBinghamton.BuffaloNew YorkRochesterSyracuse	186, 320, 241 22, 117, 000 324, 623, 385 50, 672, 796, 804 140, 511, 746 63, 977, 599	341, 132, 654 91, 879, 318, 369 182, 958, 093	272, 657, 468 26, 061, 200 386, 625, 687 103, 754, 100, 091 198, 038, 244 84, 508, 214	359, 942, 281 27, 890, 900 435, 239, 183 95, 315, 421, 238 191, 313, 765 105, 605, 330	272, 076, 104 24, 049, 800 408, 346, 658 73, 630, 971, 913 175, 653, 691 114, 215, 492	287, 321, 200 23, 725, 200 448, 834, 100 99, 257, 662, 400 194, 385, 300 104, 863, 300
Trenton	22, 571, 136 24, 165, 287 12, 178, 582	23, 388, 574 26, 875, 865 18, 027, 443	24, 425, 237 30, 955, 564 13, 516, 396	27, 333, 635 36, 490, 954 15, 641, 914	24, 318, 690 31, 461, 573 13, 864, 608	74, 690, 900 20, 554, 200 24, 352, 100 35, 013, 200 13, 275, 700
Greensburg Harrisburg Philadelphia. Pittsburg Reading Scranton	19, 925, 623 5, 492, 236, 566 1, 986, 720, 497 40, 130, 486 91, 117, 993	22, 824, 464 6, 766, 147, 857 2, 431, 366, 780 555, 445, 939 92, 117, 782	102, 216, 004	30, 382, 782 57, 569, 313 7, 161, 060, 440 2, 761, 441, 799 71, 767, 695 113, 515, 799 61, 269, 426	26, 417, 194 52, 955, 477 6, 528, 291, 691 2, 190, 479, 976 64, 544, 435 116, 626, 613	27, 628, 100 61, 552, 400 6, 615, 109, 300 2, 223, 334, 800 70, 902, 800 125, 731, 500
Wilkes-Barre. York Wilmington Baltimore Frederick Washington	57, 317, 990 1, 086, 861, 764 8, 585, 983 208, 539, 093	50, 121, 494 57, 863, 557 1, 249, 411, 909 9, 192, 427 246, 121, 606	65, 309, 310 1, 432, 070, 248 10, 085, 777 284, 214, 806	70, 959, 349	59, 749, 435 62, 588, 340 1, 265, 049, 236 11, 176, 939 270, 164, 420	64, 509, 800 42, 691, 700 66, 903, 000 1, 386, 020, 000 12, 698, 900 319, 341, 200
Total	69, 507, 010, 726	103, 764, 783, 744	117, 033, 755, 895	108, 662, 012, 484	85, 343, 002, 285	111, 501, 101, 100
SOUTHERN.						
Norfolk Richmond Wheeling Wilmington,	66, 483, 229 228, 320, 342 35, 794, 938	98, 484, 550 256, 241, 644 39, 993, 205	293, 068, 746 50, 917, 735	}	297, 504, 102 68, 483, 653	138, 083, 900 342, 016, 400 80, 484, 600
N. C Charleston,	40, 227, 838	b 44, 052, 655	69, 483, 979	1 1	17, 138, 490 67, 952, 295	19,563,000 66,882,400
S. C. Augusta Savannah Macon Atlanta Columbus,Ga Jacksonville	74,084,536 201,246,244 40,161,000 154,021,490 40,959,437	88,418,976 219,630,210 28,549,691 174,687,063 55,942,473	238,848,183 29,195,147 222,376,089 16,982,499 65,553,771	233, 479, 233, 36, 047, 892 258, 404, 934 18, 249, 183 75, 352, 472	88, 498, 496 205, 737, 604 34, 363, 546 226, 244, 818 17, 845, 610 70, 654, 558	95, 614, 400 218, 720, 500 43, 267, 700 307, 065, 600 18, 058, 300 85, 635, 400
Birmingham. Mobile New Orleans. Beaumont Austin	62, 416, 705 961, 992, 245 23, 198, 749	72,153,778 953,995,496 18,995,733	74,918,539 984,264,235 19,238,858	114,744,547 87,485,423 1,030,268,162 15,277,566		101, 523, 800 68, 402, 200 840, 444, 100 32, 549, 000 35, 257, 800
Fort Worth Galveston Houston Little Rock Lexington Louisville	81,288,911 237,688,000 343,144,076 48,780,550 32,096,577 539,702,428	52,387,557 31,759,612 594,392,208	318,047,000 464,350,211 62,607,674 33,716,980	588, 325, 781 75, 232, 300 34, 144, 007	65,782,806 32,233,515 562,448,145	317, 882, 300 234, 515, 500 652, 088, 100 83, 410, 700 33, 526, 200 633, 898, 400
Chattanooga . Knoxville Memphis Nashville	40, 458, 431 61, 487, 021 253, 425, 364 128, 119, 706	44, 583, 483 62, 211, 301 262, 576, 916 149, 651, 793	267, 672, 767 188, 483, 576	249,854,207 197,770,393	73,833,075 71,915,863 248,830,073 174,546,683	74,005,800 74,870,000 265,936,600 181,600,500
Total	3,695,097,817	4,015,842,573	4,605,895,762	5, 113, 034, 609	4, 485, 237, 874	5,045,303,200

No. 123.—Exchanges of the Clearing Houses of the United States from 1904 to 1909, by Geographical Sections—Continued.

~ 111	1001 10 .	1000, D1 GB	Voor onded S	September 30—		<del></del>
Locality of clearing		1		,	ī	
houses.	1904.	1905.	1906.	1907.	1908.	1909.
MIDDLE WESTERN.						
Akron	\$30,554,500	\$27,070,650	\$30,056,257	\$36, 260, 531	\$29, 375, 965	\$35,648,800
Canton Cincinnati	28, 849, 616 1, 196, 854, 400	26,087,561 1,192,662,600	$24,018,947 \\ 1,291,921,250$	26,663,038 1,399,770,100	22,761,606 1,202,794,250	36, 129, 700 1, 326, 713, 300
Cleveland	700,078,208	754,739,346	812,973,376	914, 658, 049	766, 518, 416	825, 245, 700
Columbus, O.	225, 214, 100	253, 480, 300	267,940,200	292, 307, 900	251,622,200	292, 282, 100
Dayton Mansfield	86,328,718 10,851,317	83,383,848 14,681,045	95,634,566 17,672,949	105, 210, 587 18, 936, 855	79, 230, 275 15, 739, 005	94,982,400 18,003,100
Springfield,O.	20, 142, 502	19,889,685	19,861,937	22, 356, 366	21,012,857	24, 613, 500
Toledo	162, 417, 629	192, 444, 100	207, 218, 988	220, 374, 410	191,676,294	199,005,300
Youngstown. Evansville	28,808,728 69,725,608	28, 466, 688 81, 365, 883	33, 461, 724 87, 506, 891	41,018,392 104,854,837	35, 785, 670 94, 444, 010	44, 487, 000 102, 002, 700
Indianapolis.	313,049,570	334,013,297	362, 911, 720	411, 412, 111	364, 101, 128	412,062,700
Fort Wayne			39, 306, 123	41,551,257	39,892,677	45, 878, 200
South Bend Bloomington.	20, 455, 049	21,222,209	21,773,177 $22,618,984$	25, 639, 623 24, 546, 598	21, 282, 185 24, 469, 179	23, 490, 500 26, 024, 100
Chicago	8,808,093,268	9,821,718,562	10, 873, 546, 258	12, 265, 923, 407	11,425,304,804	13, 413, 973, 100
Decatur Jacksonville	14,634,876	15, 334, 127	17, 149, 258	19,883,701	11, 425, 304, 804 20, 272, 215 12, 851, 101	21,552,500 14,428,600
Peoria	11,633,588 142,689,768	13,127,434 149,204,669	13, 695, 458 155, 206, 410	13, 361, 424	12,851,101 125,931,136	14,428,600
Quincy	15, 297, 823	17,626,011	21, 145, 150 29, 392, 072	150, 862, 321 24, 602, 246 33, 328, 809	25, 173, 433	145,848,000 27,796,500 33,823,500
Rockford Springfield,Ill	23,717,079	17,626,011 25,629,639 40,927,596	29, 392, 072	33, 328, 809	25, 173, 433 30, 177, 726	33,823,500
Adrian	37, 460, 547	40,927,590	41,831,574	43,096,909	42, 255, 700	46,092,500 1,370,500
Ann Arbor	4,803,977	5,821,952	6,469,901 646,411,373	7, 336, 392 726, 744, 658	7,335,758	8,392,100
Detroit	4,803,977 516,588,762 100,362,602	575,309,586	646, 411, 373	726, 744, 658	7,335,758 667,397,268	731,171,000 117,887,700
Grand Rapids Jackson	11,507,152	105,655,846 11,771,882	115,040,916 12,849,553	124,757,554 16,672,453	107, 585, 662 15, 853, 002	17,887,700
Kalamazoo	37,104,362	1 41 463 079	12,849,553 46,331,684	60, 505, 596	48,788,238	59,820,300
Milwaukee	406,061,784	420,836,949	476,708,957	556, 495, 336	537,826,120	590,078,500
Minneapolis St. Paul	793, 558, 708 309, 064, 922	901, 693, 286 329, 948, 929	976, 122, 113 426, 991, 158	1,120,680,545 469,207,920	1,077,894,272 490,349,143	989, 289, 600 494, 896, 000
Cedar Rapids	16, 178, 595	a 24, 185, 945	28,914,846	33,775,227	40, 101, 787	50, 393, 000
Davenport	47,826,447	44, 384, 181	50,852,223	57, 313, 282	53,722,587	64, 111, 100
Des Moines Sioux City	113,695,594 63,982,744	130, 313, 624 82, 108, 527	136,003,193 93,219,588	153,440,145 111,203,646	149,054,932 106,432,185	175, 548, 700 135, 094, 400
Kansas City	1,096,400,926	1,167,294,894	1,184,893,262	1,605,752,939	1,733,550,111	2.244,344,400
St. Joseph	229, 531, 451	234,995,906	254, 547, 887	284, 684, 167	245, 669, 853	293, 407, 800
St. Louis	2,682,218,323	2,907,886,282	2,934,576,680	3,180,598,102	3,020,989,964	3,310,455,100
Total WESTERN.	18, 375, 743, 243	20,096,747,017	21,876,776,603	24,745,787,433	23,145,132,714	26,493,720,900
Fargo	26, 968, 224	30,624,262	29,696,900	28,500,069	28,971,837	36, 479, 900
Sioux Falls	13,902,470	14,696,392	18,554,078	24,092,314	28,045,989	33, 250, 100
Fremont	9,404,656	11,242,571	14,291,189	17,586,547	16, 355, 283	19,655,800
Omaha Lincoln	390,721,075	431,638,815	487, 181, 910 a 23, 473, 900	562,071,243 65,438,904	580, 707, 241 63, 396, 445	703,929,000 72,203,900
Topeka	53, 226, 356	44,924,500	42, 499, 937	50,910,084	50, 486, 086	69, 117, 000
Wichita Helena	49,786,930 32,945,006	54,723,151 35,924,172	57,032,720 42,112,731	66, 196, 612 47, 864, 730	69, 160, 660 41, 111, 381	112,069,500 47,382,500
Colorado	02, 540, 000	00,021,112	12,112,731	47,001,100	41,111,001	41,002,000
Springs	23,571,669	32, 193, 818	35, 413, 356	35, 938, 755	33,680,921	35,930,100
Denver Pueblo	229, 225, 665	307,857,062	334, 893, 496 24, 719, 972	404, 146, 694 29, 338, 660	397,541,355 26,523,333	453, 394, 400 28, 486, 600
Oklahoma			-2,120,01-			
City			<u></u>	51,624,135	46, 317, 302	79,937,700
Total	829,752,051	963, 824, 743	1, 109, 870, 189	1,383,708,747	1,382,297,833	1,691,836,500
PACIFIC.						
N. Yakima						17, 690, 100 539, 246, 700 188, 236, 100 264, 724, 900
Seattle Spokane	214, 489, 689 117, 256, 800	272,752,603 150,066,962	441,855,520 207,858,220	507, 421, 363 203, 608, 346	424,746,625 296,291,983	539,246,700 188 236 100
Tacoma	214, 489, 689 117, 256, 800 104, 339, 779 181, 105, 133	272, 752, 603 150, 066, 962 154, 759, 508 219, 924, 622 449, 953, 040	441, 855, 520 207, 858, 220 193, 431, 665 192, 803, 123	507, 421, 363 293, 608, 346 244, 243, 882 362, 941, 710 623, 170, 919	218, 915, 635	264, 724, 900
Portiana	181, 105, 133	219, 924, 622	192, 803, 123	362, 941, 710	218, 915, 635 298, 602, 053	308,014,000
Los Angeles Sacramento	332,715,240	449, 953, 040	549,648,224	623, 170, 919	481, 851, 177	628, 620, 100 50, 980, 400
San Fran-						
cisco	1,513,927,257	1,753,010,570	1,875,314,042	2,319,411,062	1,711,329,602	1,908,046,000
San Diego Stockton						48,096,900 26,614,000
Oakland			a 74, 882, 226	162, 809, 676	79,001,377	92, 406, 800
San Jose			a 6, 684, 958	22, 937, 762	23, 286, 080	23, 890, 300
Salt Lake City	153, 895, 677	193, 309, 404	267, 961, 220	323, 476, 013	233,785,832	322, 326, 200
Total	2,617,729,575	3, 193, 776, 709	3,810,439,198	4,860,020,733	3,767,810,364	4,469,492,800
Total United	-, 027, 720, 070		3,020,100,100	2,000,020,100	3,101,010,004	-, -55, 102, 500
States	102,356,435,047	140,501,841,957	157,681,259,999	154, 476, 830, 537	126, 238, 694, 398	158,559,487,500
	<u> </u>	1	<u> </u>	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		·

No. 124.—Investment Value of United States 5s of 1904, 4s of 1907, 4s of 1925, 3s of 1908-1918, 2s of 1930, and Panama Canal Bonds.

#### [Reported by the Government Actuary.]

	5 per cent of 190	bonds 4.	4 per cent of 190		4 per cent of 192		3 per cent of 1908-		2 per cent of 193	
Date.	Average price flat.	Rate of interest realized by investors.	Average price flat.	Rate of interest realized by investors.	Average price flat.	Rate of interest realized by investors.	Average price flat.	Rate of interest realized by investors.	Average price flat.	Rate of interest realized by investors.
1896. JanuaryAprilJulyOctober	113. 7975	Per ct. 3, 289 3, 146 3, 326 3, 411	109. 7212 109. 7300 108. 2524 107. 6528	Per ct. 3. 012 2. 992 3. 131 3. 173	115. 6514 117. 7800 114. 8389 116. 5347	Per ct. 3. 214 3. 107 3. 246 3. 159				Per ct.
1897. JanuaryAprilJulyOctober	114.8606	2. 882 2. 848 2. 691 2. 493	111, 9325 112, 6016 112, 3269 113, 7067	2. 705 2. 608 2. 611 2. 430	121, 6250 124, 2396 125, 4087 127, 3173	2. 913 2. 786 2. 729 2. 636				•••••
1898. January April July October	111. 5385 112. 9870	2. 552 3. 014 2. 676 2. 577	114. 3525 109. 5192 110. 8906 111. 6889	2. 325 2. 844 2. 652 2. 522	129. 0550 119. 8677 125. 3437 127. 6490	2. 552 2. 967 2. 704 2. 591	105. 6659	2. 671		
1899. January April July October	113, 3333	2. 448 2. 279 2. 274 2. 361	113. 0575 113. 6093 113. 1927 112. 4808	2. 318 2. 204 2. 211 2. 255	129, 6940 130, 0026 130, 2240 130, 0649	2. 483 2. 467 2. 449 2. 447	107. 7150 108. 5443 109. 2057 108. 4279	2. 539 2. 481 2. 436 2. 479		
JanuaryAprilJulyOctober	114. 0815	1.812 1.452 1.187 1.055	114. 6466 114. 7609 115. 2650 115. 1667	1. 912 1. 834 1. 696 1. 634	134. 2187 134. 1359 134. 1325 134. 6667	2. 251 2. 244 2. 234 2. 199	110. 4783 110. 3261 110. 1000 110. 1227	1.749 1.738 1.735 1.696	103. 5163 103. 9850 104. 2917	1. 851 1. 830 1. 815
January	112. 4519 111. 8859 109. 2135 108. 0231	1. 179 1. 053 1. 709 1. 879	114. 2500 113. 7337 113. 1354 112. 2917	1. 694 1. 693 1. 707 1. 762	137. 9904 139. 4755 138. 8750 139. 4028	2. 041 1. 963 1. 976 1. 938	110. 6827 111. 7962 109. 2656 108. 6894	1. 582 1. 386 1. 696 1. 738	105, 7500 106, 5435 107, 8229 109, 1412	1. 752 1. 716 1. 661 1. 603
January	107. 1635 105. 5300	1. 669 1. 525 2. 036 1. 172	112. 0288 111. 5385 109. 3050 111. 2407	1. 719 1. 712 2. 058 1. 556	139, 9038 139, 5000 134, 3575 137, 8935	1. 902 1. 904 2. 125 1. 947	108. 9928 109. 7404 106. 9800 108. 7639	1. 648 1. 480 1. 885 1. 528	108. 6130 109. 5529 107. 7750 110. 0185	1. 623 1. 580 1. 654 1. 555
JanuaryAprilJulyOctober	104. 3846 104. 1739 103. 3846 102. 5000	1. 752 1. 019 . 634 . 000	110. 1827 111. 4207 111. 1875 111. 3518	1. 665 1. 273 1. 148 . 925	136. 9519 136. 7989 135. 8798 135. 6204	1. 975 1. 967 1. 995 1. 991	108. 2692 108. 8207 108. 7163 109. 0393	1. 558 1. 391 1. 334 1. 189	109. 2308 106. 4973 106. 7764 107. 2685	1. 586 1. 703 1. 688 1. 664
January	101. 2500	.000	108. 1200 107. 8000 106. 4687 106. 7452	1, 632 1, 557 1, 809 1, 516	133. 6900 133. 6475 132. 9453 131. 9375	2. 074 2. 057 2. 076 2. 111		1. 458 1. 333 1. 582 1. 625	105. 8775 104. 9713	1. 731 1. 723 1. 763 1. 760
JanuaryAprilJulyOctober			105. 7500 104. 9973 104. 2500 105. 1923	1. 679 1. 762 1. 872 1. 029	133, 1250	2. 121 2. 006 2. 000 1. 906	104. 2500	1. 782 1. 490 1. 773 1. 488	104. 9837 104. 0150	1. 774 1. 757 1. 803 1. 826

No. 124.—Investment Value of United States 4s of 1907, 4s of 1925, 3s of 1908-1918, 2s of 1930, and Panama 2s of 1916-1936—Continued.

	Panama bond 2s of 190	ls,	4 per cent of 19	t bonds 07.	4 per cent of 19		3 per cen of 1908		2 per cent of 19	
Date.	Average price flat.	Rate of interest real- ized by invest- ors.	Average price flat.	Rate of interest real- ized by invest- ors.	Average price flat.	Rate of interest real-ized by invest-ors.	Average price flat.	Rate of interest realized by investors.	Average price flat.	Rate of interest real- ized by invest- ors.
1906. January April July October	105, 1538	Per ct.	103, 5000 103, 8225 103, 2050 102, 4398	Per ct. 1, 683 . 953 . 810 . 782	130, 0577 131, 9750 129, 9400 131, 1713	Per ct. 2,075 2,007 2,010 2,013	103, 5481 103, 7848 103, 4850 103, 6435	Per ct. 1,820 1,320 1,772 1,292	103. 1875 103. 9150 104. 0350 104. 3009	Per ct. 1.841 1.803 1.795 1.780
January April July October	104. 4423 104. 9231 104. 9760 105. 4167	1. 824 1. 801 1. 798 1. 778	101.0288 101.5433	2. 112 2. 628	130, 0913 130, 8509 128, 795 <del>7</del> 123, 1852	2, 055 1, 992 2, 091 2, 415	103. 0288 103. 7500 103. 3510 102. 8750	1, 420 , 569 , 373 , 155	105. 0385 104. 3077 105. 5337 105. 4491	1.740 1.776 1.710 1.712
January April July October	103. 2308 102. 8281 102. 3182 102. 6898	1, 873 1, 890 1, 914 1, 894			121, 0192 122, 5000 122, 7500 122, 0000	2, 537 2, 425 2, 392 2, 423	101.7260 101.5625 101.1250 101.3194	.970 229 -19.251 (a)	104, 5817 104, 0000 103, 9399 104, 0000	1.755 1.784 1.786 1.780
January April July October	101.6667 102.4246 101.0703	1. 943 1. 955 1. 970	102, 2063 101, 6563 101, 5530 101, 0078	1. 916 1. 941 1. 931 1. 971	121, 3304 121, 3333 120, 5691 118, 1457	2. 450 2. 433 2. 468 2. 622	101, 7478 102, 6666 102, 2443 102, 6192	(a) (a) (a) (a)	103.0056 101.7396 101.5530 101.1338	1, 833 1, 904 1, 915 1, 938

a Indeterminate.

No. 125.—United States Bonds—Monthly Range of Prices in New York from January, 1900, to October 31, 1909.

1900.

<del></del>		Coup	on bo	nds.			R	egister	ed bor	ds.				Coup	on bo	nds.			Re	gistere	d bon	ds.	
	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	2s, optional.		4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	2s, optional.
January.												July.											
Opening Highest Lowest Closing	$   \begin{array}{c}     114\frac{1}{2} \\     115 \\     114\frac{1}{2} \\     115   \end{array} $	133 134½ 133 134½	113 113§ 113 113§	$110\frac{3}{10}$ $110\frac{3}{5}$ $110\frac{1}{5}$ $110\frac{1}{5}$		114½ 115 114½ 115	134 134§ 133 134½	$\begin{array}{c} 113 \\ 113 \\ 112 \\ 112 \\ 112 \\ 3 \end{array}$	$   \begin{array}{c}     110 \\     110 \\     109 \\     \hline{3} \\     109 \\     \hline{8}   \end{array} $		$102\frac{1}{2}$ $102\frac{1}{2}$ $102\frac{1}{2}$ $102\frac{1}{2}$	Opening	114 <u>1</u> 116 <del>1</del> 114 <u>1</u> 116	$134\frac{1}{4}$ $134\frac{1}{4}$ $133\frac{1}{4}$ $133\frac{1}{4}$	$\frac{115\frac{1}{8}}{113\frac{1}{4}}$		$103\frac{5}{8}$ $105$ $103\frac{3}{8}$ $104\frac{3}{4}$	1141 1161 1141 1144 114	$\begin{array}{c} 134\frac{1}{4} \\ 134\frac{1}{4} \\ 132\frac{7}{8} \\ 132\frac{7}{8} \end{array}$	$   \begin{array}{c}     1131 \\     1137 \\     113\frac{1}{3} \\     113\frac{7}{8}   \end{array} $	1083 1101 1083 110	103½ 105 103½ 104¾	100 100 100 100
February.	11.43	1003	1101	1091		1143	1335	$112\frac{1}{4}$	1094		1023	August.	1153	1327	1101	1003	1041	1153	1207	1101	1093	1041	100
Highest	1142 118 1142 118	$133\frac{7}{4}$ $138\frac{7}{4}$ $138\frac{7}{4}$ $138\frac{7}{4}$	1121 1152 1121 1152	$   \begin{array}{c}     109\frac{1}{2} \\     111\frac{1}{2} \\     109\frac{1}{2} \\     111\frac{1}{2}   \end{array} $		1142 1172 1142 117	1384 1384 1384 1384	$112\frac{1}{2}$ $115\frac{1}{4}$ $115\frac{1}{4}$	1113 1092		$\frac{103}{102}$	Highest	115 <sub>4</sub> 115 <sub>8</sub> 115 <sub>8</sub>	134½ 134½ 133 134½	$\frac{114}{1127}$	1093 1093 1093 1093	104½ 104½ 103½ 104	115 <sup>2</sup> 115 <sup>3</sup> 115 115	$\begin{array}{c c} 132\frac{7}{8} \\ 134\frac{1}{2} \\ 132\frac{1}{8} \\ 134\frac{1}{8} \end{array}$	$113\frac{1}{2}$ $114$ $112\frac{7}{2}$ $112\frac{7}{2}$	$109\frac{3}{4}$ $109\frac{3}{4}$	104 <sup>3</sup> / <sub>4</sub> 103 <sup>3</sup> / <sub>4</sub>	100 100 100 100
March.	:											September.		į									
Opening	118 119 116½ 116½	138 138 134½ 134½	116 $117$ $1147$ $1147$ $1147$	1113 1121 110 111		117 118 115½ 115%	1373 1373 1343 1343	$116$ $117$ $114\frac{7}{8}$ $114\frac{7}{8}$	1113 1124 1104 111		$103$ $103$ $100\frac{1}{2}$ $100\frac{1}{2}$	Opening	115 <del>1</del> 116 <u>1</u> 115 <u>1</u> 116 <u>1</u>		$112\frac{7}{8}$ $114\frac{1}{2}$ $112\frac{7}{8}$ $113\frac{7}{8}$	110½ 109½	104 1054 104 1043	114 1155 114 114 <sub>16</sub>	134 134 134 134 134	$112\frac{7}{8}$ $114\frac{1}{2}$ $112\frac{7}{8}$ $113\frac{5}{8}$	1093 1103 1093 1104	1031 1042 1031 1041	
A pril.					W.I.							October.						1					
Opening Highest Lowest Closing	$115\frac{5}{8}$ $115\frac{5}{8}$ $114\frac{1}{4}$	134 <del>1</del> 134 <del>11</del> 133 <u>1</u> 134 <del>11</del>	1147 1147 1135 1138	$110\frac{7}{8}$ $109\frac{3}{4}$	104½ 104½ 103 103	1158 1158 1141 1141	134½ 134½ 132¾ 133¼	$114\frac{3}{4}$ $114\frac{3}{4}$ $112\frac{3}{8}$ $112\frac{3}{8}$	110 110 <del>1</del> 108 <del>1</del> 109		100½ 100½ 99¼ 99¼	Opening Highest Lowest Closing	$\begin{array}{c} 115\frac{1}{8} \\ 115\frac{1}{8} \\ 114\frac{7}{8} \\ 115\frac{5}{8} \end{array}$	134§ 135 <del>§</del> 134 135≩	$113\frac{7}{4}$ $114\frac{7}{2}$ $114\frac{7}{2}$	1097	104‡ 104 <del>†</del> 104 104‡	114	134 134§ 134 134§	$\begin{array}{c} 112\frac{7}{8} \\ 114\frac{1}{2} \\ 112\frac{7}{8} \\ 113\frac{5}{8} \end{array}$	1093 1104 1093 1104	103 <del>1</del> 104 <del>1</del> 103 <u>1</u> 104 <u>1</u>	
May.												November.											
Opening	$\begin{array}{c} 114\frac{1}{4} \\ 116\frac{3}{4} \\ 114\frac{1}{4} \\ 116 \end{array}$	$133\frac{9}{16}$ $135\frac{1}{2}$ $133\frac{9}{16}$ $134\frac{3}{2}$	$112\frac{3}{2}$ $114\frac{5}{2}$ $112\frac{3}{2}$ $114$	$\frac{110\frac{1}{8}}{109}$	103 105 103 1033	1141 1163 1141 114 <del>1</del> 8	133 <sub>16</sub> 135 <u>1</u> 133 <sub>16</sub> 134 <u>3</u>	$112\frac{3}{8}$ $114\frac{5}{8}$ $112\frac{3}{8}$ $114$	109 110 <del>1</del> 109 109 <del>3</del>		$99\frac{1}{2}$ $99\frac{7}{8}$ $99\frac{1}{8}$ $99\frac{7}{8}$	Opening	$115\frac{5}{8}$ $116\frac{3}{8}$ $116\frac{3}{8}$	$134\frac{3}{4}$ $138\frac{1}{2}$ $134\frac{3}{4}$ $138\frac{1}{2}$	113 <del>1</del> 114 <del>1</del> 113 113§	$109\frac{7}{8}$ $110\frac{9}{16}$ $109\frac{3}{4}$ $110\frac{1}{2}$	104 <del>1 8</del> 105 <u>1</u> 104 <del>1 8</del> 105 <u>1</u>	1161	1343 1383 134 <del>13</del> 1382	113 <u>1</u> 114 <u>1</u> 113 <u>1</u> 113 <u>1</u>	$\begin{array}{c} 110 \\ 110 \\ 109 \\ 110 \\ 110 \\ 1 \end{array}$		
June.												December.											
Opening	$116$ $116$ $115\frac{3}{16}$ $115\frac{1}{4}$	1342 1352 1342 1342	114 114 113 <u>1</u> 113 <u>1</u>	109½ 109½ 109¾ 109¼	1033 1031 1031 1031	115 115 114 <u>1</u> 114 <u>1</u>	1342 1352 1342 1342	114 114 113 <u>1</u> 113 <u>1</u>	$109$ $110\frac{1}{8}$ $109$ $109\frac{3}{4}$		$99\frac{1}{8}$ $100$ $99\frac{1}{8}$ $100$	Opening Highest Lowest Closing	1168 1188 1151 117	$138\frac{5}{4}$ $138\frac{7}{4}$ $138\frac{1}{2}$	$\frac{115\frac{1}{4}}{113\frac{1}{4}}$		$\begin{array}{c} 105\frac{3}{8} \\ 107\frac{1}{8} \\ 105\frac{1}{8} \\ 107\frac{1}{2} \end{array}$	1153 1174 1147 116	1385 1382 138 1385 1385	1135 1151 1131 1141	$110\frac{1}{2}$ $112$ $109\frac{7}{8}$ $110\frac{1}{4}$	$105_{16}^{1}  107  105_{16}^{1}  107$	

		Coup	pon bo	nds.			Regis	tered 1	onds.				Coup	on bo	nds.			Regis	tered l	onds.	~
	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.		4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.
January.											July.										
OpeningHighestLowestClosing	114 <del>3</del> 114 <u>3</u> 114 114	1383 1383 1373 1384	1131 1121	110½ 111½ 110½ 111¼	106½ 106½ 105¼ 105¼	$\begin{array}{c} 114\frac{3}{4} \\ 114\frac{3}{4} \\ 114 \\ 114 \end{array}$	1383 1383 1362 1371			106½ 106½ 105½ 105%	Opening. Highest Lowest. Closing.	113 113 <u>1</u> 113 113 <u>1</u>	$\begin{array}{c} 139\frac{1}{2} \\ 139\frac{1}{2} \\ 138\frac{1}{2} \\ 138\frac{1}{2} \end{array}$	$109\frac{1}{8}$ $109\frac{1}{8}$ $109\frac{1}{4}$	1091	107½ 108½ 107½ 108	113 113 <u>1</u> 1123 113 <u>1</u>	139½ 139½ 137½ 137½	1091 1091 1072 108	109รู้	107½ 108½ 107½ 108
February.									ŀ		August.		l								İ
Opening	114 114½ 114 114½	137€	111 <del>1</del> 111	110½ 111½ 110½ 111½	105\\ 106\\ 105\\ 106\\ 106\\ 106\\	114 1143 1131 1132	1373 1381 1378 1381	111 111 <u>3</u> 111 111 <u>3</u>	111½ 110½	$\begin{array}{c} 105\frac{5}{8} \\ 106\frac{1}{16} \\ 105\frac{7}{16} \\ 105\frac{7}{8} \end{array}$	Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.	113 <u>1</u> 113 <u>1</u> 113 <u>1</u> 113 <u>1</u>	137½ 137½ 137½ 137½	108 108 108 108 108	1085 1085 1085 1085 1087	1081 1081 108 108 1081	113 <u>1</u> 113 <u>1</u> 113 <u>1</u> 113 <u>1</u>	$137\frac{1}{2}$ $137\frac{1}{2}$ $137\frac{1}{2}$	108 108 <del>1</del> 108 108 <del>1</del>	108	108½ 108½ 108 108½
March.											September.										1
Opening	114§ 115 114‡ 115	1383 1383 138 138	1115 112 1115 1115 1117	111	106 <del>1</del> 106 <del>18</del> 106 1063	1133 1135 1131 1136	1383 1383 138 138	112 111§	$111\frac{3}{8}$ $112\frac{1}{8}$ $111$ $111\frac{1}{2}$	1053 1064 1052 1064	Opening. Highest Lowest Closing	1131 1135 1131 1135	137½ 140½ 137½ 140	$108\frac{1}{8}$ $108\frac{1}{8}$ $108\frac{1}{8}$	109 1084	1081 1095 1081 1081 1095	1131 1131 1121 1125	$137\frac{1}{2}$ $140\frac{1}{2}$ $137\frac{1}{2}$ $140$	1081 1081 1081 1081 1082		1081 1081 1071 1081
A pril.											October.		ŀ								ŀ
Opening	113 <del>3</del> 114 <del>3</del> 113 <u>3</u> 113§	140 1383	1113	111 <del>18</del> 111 <del>18</del> 111 <del>8</del> 111 <del>2</del>	$106\frac{1}{4}$ $106\frac{1}{8}$ $106\frac{1}{8}$	113 113 113 113 113 113	138 <del>3</del> 139 <del>3</del> 138 <del>3</del> 139	1113	1113 1113 1108 111	106½ 106½ 106½ 106½	Opening. Highest Lowest Closing	1125 1125 112 112 1125	140 140 139 139‡	$108\frac{1}{2}$ $108\frac{1}{2}$ $107\frac{7}{8}$ $107\frac{7}{8}$	108≩	1091 1091 1087 1087 1087	$112\frac{5}{8}$ $112\frac{5}{8}$ $111\frac{7}{8}$ $112\frac{1}{8}$	$140 \\ 140 \\ 138 \\ 138 \\ 138 \\ 2$	108½ 108½ 106¾ 106¾	107¥	1091 1091 1083 1083
May.											November.					}	ļ į				1
Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.	$113\frac{3}{4}$ $113\frac{3}{4}$ $113\frac{5}{4}$ $113\frac{3}{4}$	1381	110½ 109	$\begin{array}{c} 110\frac{5}{8} \\ 110\frac{5}{8} \\ 109\frac{3}{8} \\ 109\frac{1}{2} \end{array}$	106   106	1135 1133 1135 1133	138 <del>1 5</del> 138 <del>1 5</del> 137 <del>5</del> 137 <del>5</del>	110½ 110½ 109½ 109¼	1093	1065 1062 1061 1063	Opening	$112\frac{5}{1}$ $112\frac{3}{4}$ $112\frac{1}{4}$ $112\frac{3}{4}$	$139\frac{1}{4}$ $139\frac{5}{4}$ $139\frac{5}{4}$	$107\frac{1}{2}$ $107\frac{1}{8}$ $107\frac{1}{3}$ $107\frac{1}{8}$	108 <del>11</del> 1081	$109\frac{1}{1}$ $109\frac{1}{1}$ $109\frac{1}{1}$	$\begin{array}{c} 112\frac{5}{4} \\ 112\frac{5}{4} \\ 112\frac{5}{4} \\ 112\frac{7}{4} \end{array}$	$139\frac{1}{4}$ $139\frac{1}{4}$ $139\frac{1}{4}$ $139\frac{1}{4}$	107½ 107½ 107½ 107¾	108 <del>11</del> 108 <del>1</del>	1091 1091 10813 1087
June.											December.										ļ
Opening. Highest. Lowest Closing.	113 <u>2</u> 114 113 <u>2</u> 114	$138\frac{7}{4}$ $139\frac{1}{2}$ $138\frac{7}{4}$ $139\frac{1}{2}$	1091 1091 1091 1091	109½ 109½ 109½ 109½ 109½	107 108½ 106½ 108½	$112\frac{3}{113}$ $112\frac{1}{2}$ $112\frac{1}{2}$	138 <del>7</del> 139 <u>7</u> 138 <del>7</del> 139 <u>7</u>	1091 1091 1091 1091	$109\frac{7}{16}$	106½ 107½ 106½ 107½	Opening Highest Lowest Closing	1124	$139\frac{5}{8}$ $139\frac{7}{8}$ $139\frac{5}{8}$ $139\frac{3}{4}$	$107\frac{3}{8}$ $108\frac{1}{4}$ $107\frac{3}{8}$ $107\frac{3}{4}$	108 <del>11</del> 108 <b>3</b> 108 <del>11</del> 108 <del>13</del>	109	$\begin{array}{c} 111\frac{3}{4} \\ 112\frac{1}{8} \\ 111\frac{3}{4} \\ 112\frac{1}{8} \end{array}$	$   \begin{array}{r}     139\frac{1}{4} \\     139\frac{7}{4} \\     139\frac{1}{4}   \end{array} $	1075 1075 1075 1075		108½ 109½ 108½ 108¾

No. 125.—United States Bonds—Monthly Range of Prices in New York from January, 1900, to October 31, 1909—Continued.

1902.

		Couj	pon bo	nds.			Regis	tered b	onds.	•			Cou	on bo	nds.			Regis	tered b	onds.	
	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.		4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.
January.											July.										
Opening	$112\frac{1}{8}$ $112\frac{1}{8}$ $111\frac{7}{8}$ $112\frac{7}{16}$	1394 1404 1394 1404	107 <del>18</del> 107 <del>18</del>	1084	1083 1083 1083 1083	$112\frac{1}{8}$ $112\frac{1}{8}$ $111\frac{7}{8}$ $112\frac{1}{16}$	1393 1393 1383 1394	1074 1074 1061 1061	108	1083 1083 1083 1083	Opening	110± 110± 108± 108± 108±	$135\frac{1}{8}$ $135\frac{1}{8}$ $133\frac{3}{4}$ $133\frac{3}{4}$	$105\frac{1}{2}$ $105\frac{3}{4}$ $105\frac{3}{4}$	$107\frac{1}{4}$ $107\frac{1}{4}$ $106\frac{7}{8}$ $106\frac{7}{8}$	108 108 107§ 107§	110 110 1083 108§	$   \begin{array}{c}     135\frac{1}{8} \\     135\frac{1}{8} \\     132\frac{1}{4} \\     132\frac{1}{2}   \end{array} $	105½ 104½	106½ 106½ 106½ 106½	108 108 1075 1075
February.	1										August.					1					1
Opening	1121 1121 1121 1121 1122	139 <del>1</del> 139 <del>1</del> 139 <del>1</del> 139 <del>1</del>	1063	108	108½ 109¾ 108½ 109¾	$112\frac{1}{8}$ $112\frac{7}{4}$ $112\frac{7}{8}$ $112\frac{7}{4}$	1391 1391 1391 1391	1063 1063 1063 1063	109\frac{1}{8}	1083 1093 1083 1098	Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.	108\$ 1104 108\$ 1104	1323 134 <u>1</u> 1323 134 <u>1</u>	104 <u>3</u> 105 <u>3</u> 104 <u>3</u> 105 <u>3</u>	106 <del>1</del> 107 106 <u>1</u> 107	107 <del>§</del> 109 107§ 109	108§ 110¼ 108§ 110¼	$134\frac{7}{4}$ $132\frac{7}{4}$	105	1057	107 § 109 107 § 109
March.											September.	l j						j i		ļ	
Opening	1123 1123 1121 1121 1122	139 139 139 139 139	106%	1093 1093 1093 1093 1093	1093	111 <del>3</del> 111 <del>1</del> 1111 1111	139 <del>1</del> 139 <u>1</u> 139 <u>1</u> 139 <u>1</u>	1063 1063 1063 1063	109%	1087 1091 1087 1087 1091	Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	110 <del>1</del> 112 110 <u>1</u> 112	$135\frac{1}{8}$ $137\frac{1}{8}$ $135\frac{7}{8}$ $137\frac{1}{2}$	105½ 105¾ 105¾ 105¾	107 <u>1</u> 108 <u>3</u> 1071 108 <u>8</u>	$109\frac{1}{4}$ $110\frac{5}{8}$ $109$ $110\frac{3}{8}$	$109\frac{1}{4}$	135 <del>1</del> 137 <u>1</u> 135 <u>1</u> 137 <u>1</u>	105½ 105¾ 105¾ 105¾	108 107 1	1083 110 1083 110
April.											October.	]			'			<b>l</b>			İ
Opening	1111 1115 1111 1118	139 <u>1</u> 139 <u>1</u> 139 <u>1</u> 139 <u>1</u>	1061	1095 109 <del>13</del> 1095 1093	1093 1093 1094 1093	1111 1115 1115 1115 1115	$139\frac{1}{4}$ $139\frac{1}{2}$ $138\frac{1}{4}$	$106\frac{1}{2}$ $107\frac{1}{2}$ $106\frac{1}{2}$	$\begin{array}{c} 109\frac{5}{8} \\ 109\frac{5}{8} \\ 108\frac{7}{8} \\ 109 \end{array}$	109½ 109¾ 109¼ 109¾	Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.	1111 1111 1111 1111 1111	137 <u>1</u> 138 <u>1</u> 137 <u>1</u> 137 <u>1</u>	1053 106 1053 106	1088 1091 1088 1091	1097 1101 1093 1101	1111 1111 1111 1111 1111	13611	106 1043	107	1097 1101 1092 1101
May.			<b> </b>								November.										ĺ
Opening	111 <del>1</del> 111 <del>1</del> 110 <del>1</del> § 110 <del>1</del> §	138 138 <del>1</del> 1363 1363	106 106 <del>1</del> 105 <del>1</del> 105 <del>1</del>	10815 109 108 108	1093 110 1093 1093	$\begin{array}{c} 111\frac{5}{8} \\ 111\frac{5}{8} \\ 110\frac{15}{16} \\ 111\frac{1}{16} \end{array}$	138 1381 1361 1362	105	108 109	1093 110 1093 1093	Opening	111 <del>2</del> - 111 <del>2</del> - 109 <u>1</u> 109 <u>1</u>	$136\frac{7}{8}$ $137$ $135\frac{7}{8}$ $136$	$104\frac{3}{4}$ $104\frac{3}{4}$ $104\frac{1}{4}$ $104\frac{1}{4}$	108 108 108 108 108	1101 1101 1085 1085 1085	$\begin{array}{c} 111\frac{3}{8} \\ 111\frac{3}{8} \\ 109\frac{3}{4} \\ 109\frac{3}{4} \end{array}$	136	1043 1043 1043 1043	108 108 108 108 108 108	110½ 110½ 108¾ 108¾ 108¾
June.											December.	1									ł
Opening Highest Lowest Closing	เป็นเปลี่	136 <del>3</del> 136 <del>3</del> 135 <del>1</del> 135 <del>1</del>	1053 1054 1052 1052	108 108 1071 1072	1091 1091 1081 1082	110 <del>18</del> 110 <del>18</del> 1093 1108	1363 1363 1353 1353	105%	$108$ $108^{-1}_{18}$ $107^{\frac{1}{2}}$ $107^{\frac{1}{2}}$	109 <del>1</del> 109 <del>1</del> 108 108	Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	1093 1103 1091 1103	136 136 135½ 136	1041 1041 1041 1041 1041	1083 1083 108 1083	1085 1091 1081 1091	1083 110 1085 1093	136 1354	104 <del>1</del> 104 <u>1</u> 104 <u>1</u> 104 <u>1</u>	108	108 108 108 108 108 108 108 108 108 108

		Cour	on bo	ıds.			Regis	tered b	onds.				Couj	on bo	nds.			Regist	ered b	onds.	
	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.		4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.
January.											July.										
Opening	1093 1105 1093 1103	136 137½ 136 137½	1041 1041 1041 1041	108 108 108 108 108	$108\frac{3}{1}$ $109\frac{1}{2}$ $108\frac{3}{4}$ $109\frac{1}{2}$	1093 1105 1093 1103	$136$ $136\frac{1}{8}$ $134\frac{3}{4}$ $135$	1041 1041 1041 1041 1042	107½ 107½ 107½ 107½	$108\frac{3}{4}$ $109\frac{1}{2}$ $108\frac{3}{4}$ $109\frac{1}{2}$	Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	110½ 111¾ 110½ 110½	$\begin{array}{c} 135\frac{9}{4} \\ 136 \\ 135\frac{3}{4} \\ 135\frac{7}{8} \end{array}$	103 103½ 103 103½	1081 1081 1081 1081	10618 1061	$\begin{array}{c} 110\frac{1}{2} \\ 111\frac{3}{8} \\ 110\frac{1}{2} \\ 110\frac{1}{2} \end{array}$	$135\frac{5}{8}$ $135\frac{5}{8}$ $134\frac{5}{8}$ $134\frac{5}{8}$	103 103½ 103 103½	1078 1088 107 <u>4</u> 107 <u>4</u>	1071 1061
February.			1								August.		ļ	i					1		
Opening	110½ 110½ 109¾ 109¾	136 <u>1</u> 136 <u>1</u> 136 <u>1</u> 136 <u>1</u>	1031 1031 1031 1031	107½ 108 107½ 108	109½ 109½ 107¾ 108	$\begin{array}{c} 110\frac{3}{8} \\ 110\frac{3}{8} \\ 109\frac{3}{4} \\ 109\frac{3}{4} \end{array}$	135 135 <u>1</u> 134 <u>3</u> 135 <u>1</u>	1031	107½ 108 107½ 108	1081 1091 1071 108	Opening	110½ 110½ 109½ 109%	135 135 134 <u>1</u> 134 <u>1</u>	$102\frac{1}{4}$ $102\frac{1}{4}$ $102$ $102$	107 107 107 107 107	1067 1071 1063 1071	110½ 110½ 108½ 108½	1345 1345 1334 1345	$102\frac{1}{4}$ $102\frac{1}{4}$ $102$ $102$	$107\frac{3}{8}$ $107\frac{3}{8}$ $107$ $107$	1067 1075 1065 1068
March.											September.							ı			
Opening	$109\frac{3}{112\frac{3}{8}}$ $109\frac{3}{1}$ $112\frac{3}{8}$	1361 1372 1361 1372	1031 1041 1031 104	1073 1082 1073 1082	108± 106±	$\begin{array}{c} 108\frac{1}{4} \\ 111\frac{2}{3} \\ 108\frac{1}{3} \\ 111\frac{2}{3} \end{array}$	$134\frac{3}{4}$ $136\frac{3}{4}$ $136\frac{3}{4}$	104 103½	107½ 108¼ 107½ 108¼	107§	Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	$\begin{array}{c} 109\frac{5}{8} \\ 112\frac{7}{8} \\ 109\frac{5}{8} \\ 112\frac{7}{8} \end{array}$	$134\frac{1}{2}$ $136$ $134\frac{1}{2}$ $135\frac{1}{2}$	$102\frac{1}{8}$ $102\frac{1}{2}$ $102$ $102\frac{1}{2}$	107 1101 107 1092	107%	$108\frac{5}{8}$ $112\frac{1}{4}$ $118\frac{5}{8}$ $111\frac{7}{8}$	$134\frac{1}{2}$ $136$ $134\frac{1}{2}$ $135\frac{1}{2}$	$102\frac{1}{8}$ $102\frac{1}{2}$ $102\frac{1}{8}$ $102\frac{1}{2}$	$107$ $110\frac{1}{4}$ $107$ $108\frac{3}{4}$	107
A pril.											October.										
Opening	111 112 111 111 <sub>8</sub>	$137\frac{1}{4}$ $137\frac{1}{2}$ $136\frac{1}{8}$ $137\frac{1}{2}$	1041 1042 104 104 1041	108⅓	106½ 106½ 106½ 106½	$\begin{array}{c} 111 \\ 112\frac{1}{16} \\ 110\frac{7}{8} \\ 111\frac{1}{8} \end{array}$	136 <u>1</u> 136 <u>1</u> 135 136 <u>1</u>	103	1075 1085 1075 1073	$108\frac{7}{8}$ $106\frac{5}{4}$	Opening	1113 112 111 111 112	$\begin{array}{c} 135\frac{1}{2} \\ 135\frac{1}{2} \\ 135\frac{1}{2} \end{array}$	$102\frac{1}{2}$ $102\frac{1}{2}$ $102\frac{1}{2}$ $102\frac{1}{2}$	1091 1091 1091 1091	108 1067	1113 112 111 111 112	$   \begin{array}{c}     135\frac{1}{2} \\     135\frac{1}{2} \\     134\frac{1}{2} \\     134\frac{3}{4}   \end{array} $	$102\frac{1}{2}$ $102\frac{1}{2}$ $102\frac{1}{4}$ $102\frac{1}{4}$	$108\frac{3}{1}$ $108\frac{3}{1}$ $108\frac{3}{1}$	108 1067
May.			ļ								November.							1			
Opening Highest Lowest Closing June.	111 <del>1</del> 111 <del>1</del> 111 111 <del>1</del> 6	$136\frac{1}{2}$ $136\frac{1}{2}$ $136$ $136$	103 103 103 103	1073	1061	$111\frac{1}{8}$ $111\frac{1}{16}$ $111\frac{1}{16}$	$136\frac{1}{2}$ $136\frac{1}{2}$ $135\frac{3}{4}$ $135\frac{3}{4}$	103 1023	1073 108 1073 1073	106% 106%	Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.  December.	1121 1121 1101 1101 1101	135 <u>1</u> 135 <u>1</u> 134 <u>3</u> 134 <u>3</u>	101½ 101½ 101½ 101½	109 109 107 <del>§</del> 107 <del>§</del>	107 <sup>3</sup> / <sub>4</sub> 106 <sup>1</sup> / <sub>8</sub>	$\begin{array}{c} 112\frac{1}{8} \\ 112\frac{1}{8} \\ 109\frac{1}{4} \\ 109\frac{1}{4} \end{array}$	$134\frac{3}{4}$ $135$ $134\frac{1}{2}$ $134\frac{1}{2}$	1011 1011 1011 1011	109 109 107§ 107§	
Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	111 1112 111 111 <u>2</u>	136 <del>1</del> 136 <u>1</u> 135 <u>1</u> 135 <u>1</u>	103 103 103 103	107 <u>1</u> 108 <u>1</u> 107 <u>1</u> 108 <u>1</u>	106 106 106 106 106 106	110 110½ 110 110 110½	$135\frac{7}{8}$ $135\frac{7}{8}$ $135\frac{1}{8}$ $135\frac{5}{8}$	103	107½ 108½ 107½ 108½	106ਵ 105ਵ	Opening	1103 1103 1093 1093	1341 1341 1332 1332	1011 1011 1011 1011	109 109 107§ 107§	$106\frac{3}{4}$ $106\frac{1}{4}$	$109\frac{3}{8}$ $109\frac{3}{8}$ $108\frac{1}{2}$ $108\frac{1}{2}$	$134\frac{1}{4}$ $134\frac{1}{4}$ $133\frac{1}{2}$ $133\frac{1}{2}$	101 <u>1</u> 101 <u>1</u> 101 <u>1</u> 101 <u>1</u>	107 <del>§</del> 108 <del>§</del> 106 <u>§</u> 106 <u>§</u>	$106\frac{1}{4}$ $105\frac{1}{16}$

No. 125.—United States Bonds—Monthly Range of Prices in New York from January, 1900, to October 31, 1909—Continued.

1904.

		Cou	pon bo	nds.			Regis	tered l	onds.				Cou	pon bo	nds.			Regis	stered 1	onds.	
	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.		4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	5s of 1904.	3s of 1538.	2s of 1930.
January.											July.										
Opening	1081 1081 1078 1078	$133\frac{7}{8}$ $133\frac{7}{8}$	101½ 101½ 101½ 101½	1071 1078 1071 1078	1061 1051	1081 1081 1078 1078	133½ 132€	1011 1011 1011 1011	106§	106½ 106½ 105½ 105½	Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.	106½ 106½ 106½ 106½	$\begin{array}{c} 133\frac{1}{16} \\ 133\frac{1}{16} \\ 132\frac{5}{8} \\ 132\frac{5}{8} \end{array}$		$106\frac{1}{4}$ $106\frac{1}{4}$ $106$ $106\frac{1}{8}$	105 105 1043 10418	106½ 106½ 106¼ 106½	132 <sup>3</sup> / <sub>4</sub> 131 <sup>3</sup> / <sub>4</sub>		1051 1051 1041 1041	105 105 104 <del>3</del> 104 <del>18</del>
February.			1 1								August.										ŀ
Opening	1075 1075 1075 1075	132¥		106 <del>1</del> 106 <del>1</del> 106 <del>1</del> 106 <del>1</del>	105§	107 107 106 106 106	1325 1325		106§ 106§ 106§ 106§	1051 1051 1047 1047	Opening	106½ 107¾ 106½ 107¾	1315 1321 1315 1321		105 <del>3</del> 105 <del>3</del> 105 <del>3</del> 105 <del>7</del>	10418 1058 10418 1058	106½ 107¾ 106½ 107¾	1311		1043 1051 1043 1051	104 <del>18</del> 1058 104 <del>18</del> 1058
March.			1 1								September.										
Opening	107	$132\frac{5}{8}$ $133\frac{1}{4}$ $132\frac{5}{8}$ $133\frac{1}{4}$		1067 1071 1067 1071	$106\frac{1}{16}$ $105\frac{3}{8}$	1067 1078 1067 1078	133 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		106½ 106½ 106½ 106¾	1047 10578 1043 10578	Opening. Highest. Lowest Closing.	1073 1073 1073 1073 1073	1321 1321 131 <del>15</del> 131 <del>15</del>		105 7 105 18 105 1 105 18	$\begin{array}{c} 105\frac{3}{8} \\ 105\frac{1}{2} \\ 105\frac{1}{16} \\ 105\frac{1}{2} \end{array}$	$106\frac{3}{8}$ $106\frac{3}{8}$ $106\frac{3}{8}$	132}   131}}		1051 1051 1051 1051	1047 105 1043 105
A pril.								1			October.										
Opening	107§ 108 107§ 107§	$134\frac{1}{2}$ $133\frac{1}{4}$		1073 1073 1073 1073	106§	1078 108 1078 1073	133§ 1325		106 1065 106 1065	1053 1068 1052 1058	Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.	1067 1067 1067 1067 1067	131 <del>18</del> 131 <del>18</del> 131 <del>18</del> 131 <del>18</del>		105 <del>3</del> 105 <del>3</del> 105 <del>8</del> 105 <del>18</del>	105 105 105 105	$106\frac{7}{8}$ $106\frac{7}{8}$ $106\frac{7}{8}$ $106\frac{3}{4}$	13111 13011		105 105 104 <del>3</del> 104 <del>8</del>	105 105 105 105
May.			] ]								November.										l
Opening	107½ 107½ 107½ 107½	133½ 132½		1063 1063 1061 1061	105½ 105	$\begin{array}{c} 107\frac{1}{2} \\ 107\frac{1}{2} \\ 106\frac{1}{8} \\ 106\frac{1}{8} \end{array}$	$133\frac{1}{4}$ $132\frac{1}{2}$		1061 1071 10515 10515	105½ 105½ 104¾ 104¾	Opening. Highest Lowest Closing	1063 1063 1063 1063	130 <del>15</del> 131 <sub>16</sub> 130 <sup>2</sup> 131 <sub>16</sub>		$104\frac{7}{8} \\ 104\frac{7}{8} \\ 104\frac{3}{4} \\ 104\frac{3}{4} $	105 105 1043 1043	1063 1063 1063 1063	131		1047 1047 1042 1042 1043	105 105 1043 1043
June.								ł			December.										1
Opening	$107\frac{1}{2}$ $107\frac{1}{2}$ $107\frac{1}{2}$	$133\frac{1}{16}$ $132\frac{1}{2}$		1061 1061 1061 1061	$105\frac{1}{2}$ $105\frac{1}{4}$	1061 1061 1061 1062	132 <del>1</del> 1 132 <del>1</del>		105 <del>18</del> 106 105 <del>18</del> 106	1043 10518 1043 10448	Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	1063	1311 1311 131 131		1043 1043 1043 1043 1044	1043 105 1043 105	105½ 105¾ 105½ 105½	131 130 <del>7</del>		104 <del>3</del> 105 104 <del>3</del> 104 <del>3</del>	1041 1047 1041 1047

		Coupo	n bonds		R	egistere	d bond	s.			Coupon	bonds.		B	tegistere	d bond	3.
	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.		4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.
January.  Opening Highest Lowest Closing February.	1053 1053 1053 1053 1053	131 131 <del>7</del> 131 131 <del>7</del>	$104\frac{3}{1}$ $105\frac{1}{1}$ $104\frac{3}{2}$ $104\frac{3}{2}$	1043 1043 1045 1044 1044	1053 1053 1053 1053	131 1311 1301 1307 1307	104 105 104 104 <sup>1</sup> / <sub>8</sub>	1043 1043 1048 1048 1043	July.  Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.  August.	1041 1041 1041 1041	133 133§ 133 133§	1041 1041 1041 1041	104 <del>1</del> 104 <del>1</del> 104 104	104½ 104½ 104½ 104½	132½ 132½ 132½ 132½	103½ 103½ 103½ 103½	1041 1041 104 104
Opening	105 <del>2</del> 105 <del>2</del> 105 <u>3</u> 105 <u>3</u>	$130\frac{7}{8}$ $132\frac{3}{8}$ $130\frac{3}{8}$	$104\frac{1}{8}$ $104\frac{1}{8}$ $104\frac{1}{8}$ $104\frac{1}{8}$	1043 1043 1043 1043	$\begin{array}{c} 105\frac{3}{4} \\ 105\frac{3}{4} \\ 105\frac{3}{4} \\ 105\frac{3}{4} \end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 1307 \\ 132\frac{3}{2} \\ 130\frac{7}{4} \\ 132\frac{3}{8} \end{array}$	1041 1041 1041 1041 1041	$\begin{array}{c} 104\frac{3}{4} \\ 104\frac{3}{8} \\ 104\frac{3}{8} \\ 104\frac{3}{8} \end{array}$	Opening. Highest Lowest Closing September.	$104\frac{1}{4}$ $105$ $104\frac{1}{4}$ $105$	$132\frac{3}{8}$ $133\frac{3}{4}$ $132\frac{3}{8}$ $133\frac{1}{2}$	103½ 104 103½ 104	104 104 <del>  §</del> 104 10 <del>4  §</del>	1041 10413 104 104 104	$132\frac{1}{8}$ $133\frac{7}{8}$ $132\frac{1}{8}$ $133\frac{1}{2}$	$103\frac{1}{2}$ $104$ $103\frac{1}{2}$ $104$	$104 \\ 104_{8} \\ 104 \\ 104_{1}$
Opening	1053 105 <del>15</del> 1053 105 <del>1</del> 8	$132\frac{2}{1}$ $132\frac{1}{1}$ $132\frac{1}{1}$ $132\frac{1}{1}$	$104\frac{3}{8}$ $105\frac{1}{4}$ $104\frac{3}{8}$ $105\frac{1}{4}$	$\begin{array}{c} 104\frac{7}{8} \\ 105\frac{3}{8} \\ 104\frac{7}{8} \\ 105\frac{3}{8} \end{array}$	1043 104 <del>18</del> 1043 104 <del>18</del>	132	1048 104 <del>18</del> 1048 104 <del>18</del>	104½ 104½ 104½ 104½	Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.	105 106 <del>1</del> 105 106 <del>1</del>	$133\frac{1}{2} \\ 134\frac{1}{4} \\ 133\frac{1}{2} \\ 134\frac{1}{4}$	104 1043 104 1043	$104\frac{18}{105\frac{7}{16}}$ $104\frac{1}{4}$ $104\frac{1}{4}$	104 104 104 104	133½ 134½ 133½ 134½	104 1047 104 1047 1047	104 104 103 103 103
Opening Highest Lowest Closing May.	105 105 104 <del>1</del> \$ 105	133 133 133 133 133 1	105½ 105¾ 105¾ 105¾	$104rac{7}{8}$ $105rac{1}{16}$ $104rac{1}{16}$ $104rac{7}{8}$	105 105 105 105	$133\frac{1}{8}$ $133\frac{1}{8}$ $133\frac{1}{8}$ $133\frac{1}{8}$	$105\frac{1}{2}$ $105\frac{1}{2}$ $104\frac{3}{16}$ $104\frac{1}{4}$	1047 1047 104 <u>7</u> 104 <u>7</u> 104 <u>7</u>	Opening. Highest. Lowest.	$105\frac{1}{4}$ $105\frac{1}{8}$ $105\frac{1}{8}$	134 <u>‡</u> 134 <u>‡</u> 134 <u>‡</u> 134 <u>‡</u>	$104\frac{3}{4}$ $104\frac{3}{4}$ $104\frac{3}{4}$ $104\frac{3}{4}$	$   \begin{array}{c}     103\frac{3}{4} \\     103\frac{1}{4} \\     103\frac{1}{4}   \end{array} $	105½ 105½ 105½ 105½	134½ 134½ 133½ 133½	$\begin{array}{c} 104 \\ 104\frac{7}{8} \\ 103\frac{7}{8} \\ 104 \end{array}$	103 <sup>3</sup> / <sub>103</sub> / <sub>1</sub> 103 <sup>1</sup> / <sub>4</sub>
Opening. Highest. Lowest Closing. June.	$105$ $105\frac{3}{10}$ $104\frac{1}{10}$ $105\frac{3}{10}$	1323 1323 1321 1321 1321	1048 1043 1043 1048	1047 104 <del>1</del> 1043 1043 1043	$105 \\ 105 \\ 104\frac{3}{16} \\ 104\frac{3}{16}$	$132\frac{3}{8}$ $132\frac{3}{8}$ $132\frac{1}{4}$ $132\frac{1}{4}$	1041 1042 104 104	104 <del>18</del> 104 <del>18</del> 104 <del>1</del> 104 <del>1</del>	Opening	$105\frac{1}{8}$ $104\frac{7}{8}$ $104\frac{7}{8}$	$133\frac{11}{133}$ $133\frac{1}{1}$ $133\frac{1}{1}$	104 1045 1044 1044	$103\frac{3}{8} \\ 103\frac{5}{8} \\ 103\frac{1}{16} \\ 103\frac{1}{2}$	104\frac{1}{8} 105\frac{8}{8} 104\frac{1}{8} 104\frac{1}{8}	133 <del>11</del> 13311 1331 1331 1331	$104$ $104\frac{3}{8}$ $102\frac{3}{8}$ $103\frac{7}{8}$	1031 1038 103 103
Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.	$105\frac{3}{16}$ $105\frac{3}{4}$ $105\frac{3}{16}$ $105\frac{3}{4}$	132½ 133 132½ 133	$104\frac{3}{8}$ $104\frac{3}{8}$ $104\frac{1}{4}$ $104\frac{1}{4}$	1043 1043 1043 1043 1043	$104\frac{3}{5}$ $104\frac{3}{5}$ $104\frac{3}{16}$ $104\frac{1}{4}$	$132\frac{1}{4}$ $132\frac{1}{4}$ $132\frac{1}{4}$ $132\frac{1}{4}$	104 104 <del>1</del> 104 104 <del>1</del>	1041 1041 1041 1041	Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.	1043 1043 1043 1044	1334 1334 131 131	$103\frac{7}{8}$ $103\frac{7}{8}$ $103\frac{1}{4}$ $103\frac{1}{2}$	$103\frac{1}{2}$ $103\frac{1}{2}$ $103\frac{1}{2}$ $103\frac{1}{2}$	$103\frac{7}{8}$ $104\frac{1}{4}$ $102\frac{3}{8}$ $102\frac{3}{8}$	$132\frac{18}{18}$ $133\frac{1}{8}$ $130\frac{3}{4}$ $130\frac{1}{18}$	1037 $1037$ $1023$ $1023$	103 103 103 103 103

No. 125.—United States Bonds—Monthly Range of Prices in New York from January, 1900, to October 31, 1909—Continued.

1906.

7		Cou	pon bo	nds.			`egis	tered 1	onds.				Cou	pon bo	nds.			Regist	ered k	onds.	
	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	Panama 2s of 1916–1936.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	Panama 2s of 1916–1936.		4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	Panama 2s of 1916–1936.	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	Panama 2s of 1916-1936.
January.											June.										
Opening. Highest Lowest Closing	$\begin{array}{c} 103\frac{1}{2} \\ 103\frac{1}{2} \\ 103\frac{1}{2} \\ 103\frac{1}{2} \end{array}$	131 1313 131 131	103½ 103½ 103½ 103½	103½ 103½		103 103 103 103 103 103	$\begin{array}{c} 130\frac{3}{4} \\ 130\frac{7}{4} \\ 129\frac{3}{4} \\ 129\frac{3}{4} \end{array}$	$102\frac{3}{4}$ $102\frac{3}{4}$ $102\frac{3}{4}$ $102\frac{3}{4}$	103į		Opening. Highest Lowest Closing	103§ 104 103§ 104	129 129 <del>3</del> 129 129 <del>3</del>	$103\frac{1}{8}$ $103\frac{1}{2}$ $103\frac{1}{16}$	$\begin{array}{c} 103\frac{8}{8} \\ 104\frac{3}{16} \\ 103\frac{8}{1} \\ 104\frac{3}{16} \end{array}$	1	1035 1035 1035 103	$129\frac{1}{8}$ $129\frac{1}{4}$ $129\frac{1}{8}$ $129\frac{1}{8}$	$103\frac{1}{2}$ $103\frac{1}{2}$ $103\frac{1}{2}$	LUGTA	
February.											July.							ĺ			
Opening	$\begin{array}{c} 103\frac{1}{2} \\ 103\frac{3}{4} \\ 103\frac{1}{4} \\ 103\frac{3}{4} \end{array}$	130 130 1295 1298	1022 1031 1023 1031	103į̃		$103\frac{1}{8}$ $103\frac{1}{8}$ $102\frac{3}{4}$ $102\frac{3}{4}$	$\begin{array}{c} 129\frac{3}{4} \\ 129\frac{3}{4} \\ 129\frac{5}{8} \\ 129\frac{5}{8} \end{array}$	$102\frac{3}{4}$ $103\frac{1}{4}$ $103\frac{1}{4}$	103½ 103½		Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.	103 103§ 103 103§	$129\frac{3}{1}$ $130\frac{1}{2}$ $129\frac{3}{2}$ $130\frac{1}{2}$	103į̃	103 <del>18</del> 105 103 <u>1</u> 105		103 103§ 103 103§	$\begin{array}{c} 129\frac{5}{8} \\ 129\frac{5}{4} \\ 128\frac{5}{8} \\ 129\frac{1}{2} \end{array}$	$102\frac{3}{4}$ $103\frac{3}{4}$ $102\frac{1}{2}$ $103\frac{3}{4}$	103 <del>11</del> 105 103 <u>1</u> 105	
March.				:		Ì					August.				ĺ			1			
Opening	105	$129\frac{5}{8}$ $132\frac{1}{2}$ $129\frac{5}{8}$ $131\frac{1}{2}$	1031 1048 1031 1048	$\frac{104\frac{1}{2}}{103\frac{1}{2}}$		1023 104 1023 104	$\begin{array}{c} 129 \S \\ 132 \frac{1}{2} \\ 129 \frac{5}{8} \\ 132 \frac{1}{2} \end{array}$	$103\frac{1}{2}$ $104\frac{1}{2}$ $104\frac{1}{2}$	104 <sup>1</sup> / <sub>4</sub> 103 <sup>1</sup> / <sub>8</sub>		Opening. Highest Lowest. Closing.	1035 1035 1035 1035 1035	$129\frac{1}{2}$ $130\frac{7}{2}$ $129\frac{1}{2}$ $130\frac{7}{8}$	1032 1032 1032 1032	$105$ $105\frac{1}{16}$ $105$ $105\frac{1}{16}$		103§ 103§ 102§ 102§	129½ 131¾ 129½ 131¾	$103\frac{3}{4}$ $103\frac{3}{4}$ $103\frac{3}{4}$ $103\frac{3}{4}$	105 105 1047 1047 1047	
A pril.											September.										
OpeningHighestLowestClosing	104 104 103 <del>11</del> 103 <del>11</del>	$132$ $132\frac{3}{8}$ $131\frac{1}{2}$ $131\frac{1}{2}$	$104\frac{5}{8}$ $104\frac{5}{8}$ $104\frac{5}{8}$ $104\frac{5}{8}$	104 103 <del>18</del>		104 104 103§ 103§	$\begin{array}{c} 132 \\ 132\frac{1}{2} \\ 130\frac{1}{2} \\ 130\frac{1}{2} \end{array}$	104½ 104½ 103½ 103¾	104 103≨		Opening. Highest Lowest. Closing	1035 1033 1035 1035	131 <u>1</u> 131 <u>1</u> 131 <u>1</u> 131 <u>1</u>	1033 1033 1033 1033	$105\frac{1}{16}$ $106\frac{1}{4}$ $104\frac{1}{4}$		1025 1025 1025 1025 1025	$   \begin{array}{c}     131\frac{1}{2} \\     131\frac{1}{2} \\     131\frac{1}{2} \\     131\frac{1}{2}   \end{array} $	1033 1033 1033 1033 1033	104 <del>11</del> 1053 1033 1033	
May.											October.										
Opening	103§ 103§ 103½ 103½ 103½	$   \begin{array}{r}     130\frac{1}{2} \\     130\frac{1}{2} \\     129\frac{1}{8} \\     129\frac{1}{8}   \end{array} $	103½ 103½ 103¾ 103¾	$103\frac{3}{4}$ $103\frac{3}{8}$ $103\frac{5}{8}$		$103\frac{5}{1}$ $103\frac{5}{2}$ $103\frac{1}{2}$ $103\frac{1}{2}$	$130\frac{1}{2}$ $130\frac{1}{2}$ $129\frac{1}{8}$ $129\frac{1}{8}$	$103\frac{1}{2}$ $103\frac{1}{2}$ $103\frac{1}{8}$ $103\frac{1}{8}$	103 <sup>2</sup> / <sub>1</sub> 103 <sup>2</sup> / <sub>2</sub> 103 <sup>2</sup> / <sub>1</sub> 103 <sup>1</sup> / <sub>1</sub>		Opening	$102\frac{5}{5}$ $102\frac{5}{5}$ $102\frac{5}{5}$ $102\frac{5}{5}$	131½ 131½ 131 131 131½	103≨	1041 1043 1041 1043	105 105½ 105 105½	102§ 102§ 102§ 102§ 102§	131½ 131½ 130¼ 130¼	103 $103$ $1027$ $1027$	1041 1048 1041 1048	1104½ 1105 1104½ 1105

No. 125.—United States Bonds—Monthly Range of Prices in New York from January, 1900, to October 31, 1909—Continued.

#### 1906—Continued.

#### COUPON BONDS.

	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2 <b>s</b> of 1930.	Panama 2s of 1916–1936.
November.  Opening	102 @1023 102 @1023 1013@102 1013@1021	130 @130 <u>4</u> 130 <u>4</u> @131 130 @130 <u>4</u> 130 <u>4</u> @131	103 @1031	104½@104¾ 104½@105 103¼@104 103¾@104	105 @106 105 @106 104 @105 104 @105
December.  Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	1011@102 1011@1021 1011@102 1011@1021	1301@131 1301@131 1301@131 1301@131	1023@1031 1023@1031 1023@1031 1023@1031	1031@104 105 @1051 1032@104 105 @1051	1034@1044

November.  Opening	102 @1022 102 @1022 1001@101 1002@101	130 @130½ 130½@131 130 @130½ 130½@131	1021@1031 103 @1031 1021@1031 1021@1031	104½@104¾ 104½@105 103½@103¾ 103½@103¾	104½@105½ 104 @105
December. Opening	1001@1011 1001@101	130}@131 130}@131 130 @131 130 @131	1023@1033 1023@1033 1023@1033 1023@1033	1042@105	104 @105

No. 125.—United States Bonds—Monthly Range of Prices in New York from January, 1900, to October 31, 1909—Continued.

#### 1907.

### COUPON BONDS.

	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	Panama 2s of 1916–1936.
January.					
Opening Highest Lowest Closing	1001@1011 101 @1011 1001@1011 101 @1011	1304@131 1304@131 1294@1304 130 @1304	102\{\@103\} 103 @103\} 102\{\@103\} 103 @103\}	$104\frac{1}{2}$ @105 105 @106 104 $\frac{1}{2}$ @105 105 @106	104 @105 104 @105 104 @105 104 @105
February.					
Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	101 @101½ 101¼@102 101 @101½ 101¼@102	129 @1291 1291@130 129 @1291 129 @130	1021@1023 1031@1033 1021@1023 1031@1032	105 @106 106 @106 <u>1</u> 105 @106 106 @106 <u>1</u>	Not quoted. Do. Do. Do.
March.		}			
Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	101 (@ 102 101 (@ 102 101 (@ 102 101 (@ 102 101 (@ 102	129 @130 1304@131 129 @130 1304@131	$103\frac{1}{4}@103\frac{3}{4}$ $103\frac{1}{2}@104$ $103\frac{1}{2}@103\frac{3}{4}$ $103\frac{1}{2}@104$	$105\frac{1}{2}@106\frac{1}{2}$ $105\frac{1}{2}@106\frac{1}{2}$ $105\frac{1}{2}@106\frac{1}{2}$	Not quoted. Do. Do. Do.
A pril.			1		
Opening	1003@101 1011@102 1003@101 1011@102	1304@131 1304@1314 1304@131 1304@1314	$\begin{array}{c} 103\frac{1}{2}@104 \\ 103\frac{1}{2}@104 \\ 103\frac{1}{2}@104 \\ 103\frac{1}{2}@104 \end{array}$	$104\frac{2}{4}@105\frac{1}{4}$ $104\frac{2}{4}@105\frac{1}{4}$ $104 @104\frac{1}{2}$ $104 @104\frac{1}{2}$	Not quoted. Do. Do. Do.
May.					
Opening	1011@102 1011@102 101 @102 101 @102	$\begin{array}{c} 129  \downarrow @  130  \downarrow \\ 129  \downarrow @  130  \downarrow \\ 129  \oplus @  129  \downarrow \\ 129  \oplus @  129  \downarrow \end{array}$	103½@103½ 103½@103¼ 102 @103 102 @103	104 @104) 104]@105] 104 @105] 104]@105]	Not quoted. Do. Do. Do.
June.					
Opening. Highest Lowest Closing	1003@102 1003@102 1003@1011 1003@1013	$\begin{array}{c} 129 & @129\frac{1}{2} \\ 129 & @129\frac{1}{2} \\ 128\frac{7}{4} & @129\frac{1}{2} \\ 128\frac{7}{4} & @129\frac{1}{2} \end{array}$	102 @103 102}@103} 102 @103 102}@103}	1043@105\ 105\@105\ 104\@105\ 105 @105\	Not quoted. Do. Do. Do.
July.	}		ĺ		,
Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.		$\begin{array}{c} 1287@129\frac{1}{2}\\ 1287@129\frac{1}{2}\\ 1287@129\\ 1287@129\\ 1287@1291\end{array}$	102}@103} 103{@104 102}@103{ 103{@104	104}@105 105}@106} 104}@105 105}@106}	Not quoted. Do. Do. Do.
August.					
Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.		$\begin{array}{c} 1271@1281\\ 1271@1281\\ 1261@1262\\ 1261@1271\end{array}$	$102\frac{1}{2}@103\frac{1}{2}$ $102\frac{1}{2}@103\frac{1}{2}$ 102 @103 102 @103	1053@1061 1053@1064 1051@106 1051@1061	Not quoted. Do. Do. Do.
September.	ĺ				
Opening		1261@1271 1261@1271 125 @1261 125 @1261	$102 @ 103$ $102{2}@ 103{2}$ $102 @ 103$ $102{2}@ 103{4}$	105½@106½ 106 @106½ 105½@106½ 106 @106½	Do. Do.
October.					
Opening		125 @1261 125 @1261 118 @121 118 @121	1021@1031 1021@1031 1021@1031 1021@1031	105½@106½ 105½@106½ 104½@105½ 104½@105½	Not quoted. Do. Do. Do.

No. 125.—United States Bonds-Monthly Range of Prices in New York from January, 1900, to October 31, 1909-Continued.

#### 1907-Continued.

#### REGISTERED BONDS.

	4s of 1907.	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	Panama 2s of 1916–1936.	
January. Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	1001@1011 101 @1011 1002@1011 1001 @1011	130 @131 130 @131 128}@129 <u>}</u> 129 @129}	1023@1031 1024@1031 102 @1021 1021@103	104½@105 105 @106 104½@105 105 @106	104 @ 105 1041@ 1051 1031@ 1041 1041@ 1051	
February. Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	101 @101 <u>1</u> 1015@102 1005@101 1005@101	129 @130 129 @130 129 @129½ 129 @130	1024@103 1034@1034 1024@103 1034@1034	105 @106 105§@106 105§@105‡ 105½@106	104½@105½ 105§@105½ 104½@105½ 105§@105½	
March. Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	100\$@101 100\$@101 100 @101 100}@101	129 @130 130½@131 129 @130 130½@131	$103\frac{1}{6}103\frac{3}{4}$ $103\frac{1}{6}103\frac{3}{4}$ $103\frac{1}{6}003\frac{3}{4}$ $103\frac{1}{6}0104$	105 @1051 105 @1051 1041@1051 1041@1051	105 @ 1052 105 @ 1052 1042 @ 1052 1042 @ 1052	
A pril. Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.	$100\frac{3}{4}@101$ $101\frac{1}{4}@102$ $100\frac{3}{4}@101$ $101\frac{1}{4}@102$	130‡@131 130 <u>‡</u> @131 <u>‡</u> 129 <u>‡</u> @130 129 <u>‡</u> @130‡	1024@1034 1024@1034 102 @1024 1024@1034	$104\frac{3}{4}@105\frac{1}{4}$ $104\frac{3}{4}@105\frac{3}{4}$ $103\frac{1}{4}@105$ $104 @104\frac{1}{4}$	1043@1053 1043@1053 1043@1051 1041@1051	
May.  Opening. Highest Lowest. Closing.	$\begin{array}{c} 101\frac{1}{4}@102\\ 101\frac{1}{4}@102\\ 101 @102\\ 101 @102 \end{array}$	129½@130½ 129½@130½ 129 @129½ 129 @129½	102½@103½ 102½@103½ 102 @103 102 @103	104 @104 <u>}</u> 104½@105 <u>‡</u> 104 @104 <u>§</u> 104½@105‡	$104 @ 105$ $104\frac{1}{2}@ 105\frac{1}{2}$ $104 @ 105$ $104\frac{1}{2}@ 105\frac{1}{2}$	
June. Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	994@101 1004@1014 994@101 1005@1014	$\begin{array}{c} 129 & @ 129 \\ 129 & @ 129 \\ 128 & @ 129 \\ 128 & @ 129 \\ 128 & @ 129 \\ \end{array}$	102 @103 102½@103½ 102 @103 102½@103½	$104\frac{1}{4}@104\frac{3}{4}$ $104\frac{3}{4}@105$ $104\frac{1}{4}@104\frac{3}{4}$ $104\frac{1}{4}@105$	104 @105 104‡@105‡ 104 @105 104‡@105‡	
July. Opening		1287@129 <u>1</u> 1287@129 <u>1</u> 1271@128 1271@1281	1014@1024 1014@1034 1014@1024 1024@1034	104½@105 105¾@106¼ 104½@105 105¾@106¼	104½@105½ 104½@105½ 101½@105½ 104½@105½	
August. Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.		$\begin{array}{c} 127\frac{1}{4} @ 128\frac{1}{4} \\ 127\frac{1}{4} @ 128\frac{1}{4} \\ 126\frac{1}{2} @ 127\frac{1}{4} \\ 126\frac{1}{2} @ 127\frac{1}{4} \end{array}$	102½@103½ 102½@103½ 102 @103 102 @103	1053@1061 1053@1061 1043@1051 1043@1052	1043@1051 1043@1051 1043@1051 1043@1051	
September. Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.		1261@1271 1262@1271 125 @126 125 @126	102 @103 102½@103½ 102 @103 102½@103½	1042@1051 1053@1061 1043@1051 1053@1061	104\frac{3}{4}\@\ 105\frac{1}{4} 105\@\ 106 104\frac{3}{4}\@\ 105\frac{1}{4} 105\@\ 106	
October. Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.		125 @126 125 @126 117 @120 117 @120	1013@1021 1013@1021 1013@1021 1013@1021	1053@1061 1053@1061 1041@1053 1041@1053	105 @106 105 @106 104}@105 104}@105	

No. 125.—United States Bonds—Monthly Range in Prices in New York from January, 1900, to October 31, 1909—Continued.

	Coupon bonds.					Registere	d honds		
	<del></del> -	Coupon	. DOLLUGE	Demons On of	ļ <del></del> ,	AUGINCE C	~ ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~	. Dan 0	
	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	Panama 2s of 1916-1936.	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	Panama 2s of 1916-1936.	
November. Opening. Highest. Lowest.	117 @120 121 @123 <u>1</u> 117 @120	102}@103} 103 @104 100}@101	105½@107½ 108 @109½ 103½@105	1041@105 108 @ 102 @ 102 @	117 @120 121 @123 <u>1</u> 117 @120	102 @103 103 @104 100 <del>1</del> @101½	1051@1071 108 @1091 1031@105	104½@105 108 @ 102 @ 102 @	
Closing. December.	117 @120	100{@101}	103﴿ 105	102 @	117 @121	1001@1013	103½@105	102 @	
Opening. Highest Lowest. Closing	117 @120 119 @121 117 @120 119 @121	1001@1011 1001@1021 1001@1011 1011@1021	$104 @ 105 \ 105 \ @ 106 \ 104 @ 105 \ 105 @ 105 \ $	102 @ 103 <u>1</u> @ 102 @ 103 <u>1</u> @	117 @121 119 @121 117 @121 119 @121	1001@1011 1011@1021 1001@1011 1011@1021	1031@1041 105 @1051 1031@1041 1041@1051	103½@ 102 @	
1908.									
January.  Opening	119 @121 120½@122 119 @121 120½@122	101½@102½ 101½@102½ 101 @102 101½@102½	1041@1051 105 @1053 1037@1043 1037@1043	1031@ 1032@ 103 @ 103 @	119 @121 119 <u>1</u> @121 <u>1</u> 118 @120 118 @120	1003@101 <u>3</u> 1003@101 <u>3</u> 1003@101 1003@1013	104) @ 105] 104] @ 105] 103] @ 104] 103] @ 104]	1031@ 1031@ 1031@ 103 @	
February.  Opening. Highest Lowest Closing.	119½@121 122½@ 120 @ 122½@	1003@1011 101 @1013 1003@1013 1003@	1037@104½ 1052@ 104 @ 104 @	103 @ 103}@ 103 @ 103}@	118 @120 122 @123 118 @120 122 @123	1003@1013 1013@102 1003@1013 1013@102	1037@104 <u>}</u> 105 @106 1037@104 <u>}</u> 105 @105 <u>1</u>	103 @ 103½@ 103 @ 103½@	
March. Opening	122½@ 122½@ 122½@ 122½@	100½@102 101 @102 100½@102 101 @102	105 @ 105 @ 1041@ 1041@	1031@ 1031@ 103 @1032 103 @1032	122 @123 122 @123 1201@121 1201@1211	101‡@102 101‡@102 101 @102 101 @102	1041@1051 1041@1051 1031@1041 1031@1041	103‡@ 103 <b>‡</b> @	
A pril. Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	122½@ 122½@	101 @102 1011@102 101 @102 1011@102	104 @ 104 @ 104 @ 104 @	103 @103 103 @103 1021@103 1021@103	1201@1211 1201@1211 1191@1201 1191@1201	1001@1011 1001@1011 1001@1011 1001@1011 1001@1011	1033@1043 1033@1043 1035@104 1033@1043	103 @103} 103 @103} 102}@103 102}@103	

May.	1	!	i	11	1	ł	1	
Opening Highest Lowest Closing	1221@ 122 @123 1211@ 122 @	100½@101½ 101 @101½ 100½@101½ 101 @101½	104 @ 103 2 @ 104 2 103 2 @ 103 2 @	1021@103 1021@103 102 @ 1021@	1191@1201 1201@1211 1191@1201 1201@1211	1003@1013 101 @1013 1003@1013 101 @1012	1032@1042 1032@1042 1032@1032 1032@1032	102¦@103 102¦@103 102 @ 102¦@
June.		ļ	ł	1		-		
Opening. Highest Lowest. Closing.	$\begin{array}{c} 122 @ \\ 122\frac{1}{4}@123\frac{1}{2} \\ 122 @ \\ 122\frac{1}{4}@123\frac{1}{2} \end{array}$	$ \begin{array}{cccc} 101 & @101\frac{1}{2} \\ 101 & @101\frac{2}{3} \\ 100\frac{2}{3} @101\frac{1}{2} \\ 100\frac{2}{3} @101\frac{1}{2} \end{array} $	1033@ 1041@1051 1033@ 1041@	1021@ 1021@1031 1021@ 1031@	$\begin{array}{c} 1201@1211\\ 1211@1221\\ 1201@1211\\ 1201@1211\\ 1211@1221\\ \end{array}$	101 @1013 101 @1013 1003@1013 1003@1013	1031@1032 104 @105 1031@1032 104 @105	1021@ 103 @104 102 @ 1031@
July.								
Opening. Highest Lowest Closing	$\begin{array}{c} 122 \frac{1}{4} @ 123 \frac{1}{4} \\ 122 \frac{1}{4} @ 123 \frac{1}{4} \\ 122 \frac{1}{4} @ 143 \frac{1}{4} \\ 122 \frac{1}{4} @ 123 \frac{1}{4} \end{array}$	1003@1013 1003@1013 1003@1013 1003@1013	104 @ 1033@104½ 1033@ 1033@	1021@1031 1021@1031 1011@1021 1011@1021	1211@1221 1211@1221 1201@1211 1201@1211	1003@1013 1003@1013 100 @1003 100 @1003	104 @105 104 @105 103 @ 103 8 @	$\begin{array}{c} 102 @ 102\frac{3}{4} \\ 102 @ 102\frac{3}{4} \\ 101\frac{3}{4}@ 102\frac{1}{2} \\ 101\frac{3}{4}@ 102\frac{1}{2} \end{array}$
August.						}		
Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	$\begin{array}{c} 121\frac{1}{4}@123\frac{1}{4} \\ 121\frac{1}{4}@123\frac{1}{4} \\ 121\frac{1}{4}@122 \\ 121\frac{1}{4}@122 \end{array}$	1003@1012 101 @102 1003@1012 101 @102	103‡@ 104 @105 103‡@ 104 @	1013@1023 1028@103 1013@1023 1028@103	$\begin{array}{c} 1201@1211\\ 1201@1211\\ 1201@1211\\ 1201@1211\\ 1201@1212\\ \end{array}$	100 @1003 101 @102 100 @1003 101 @102	1035@104 1035@104½ 1035@ 1035@104½	1013@102½ 1025@103 1013@102 1025@103
September.		i				ì		
Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing	1211@122 1211@122 1211@ 1211@	101 @102 101 @102 101 @1013 101 @1013	104 @ 104}@ 104 @ 104}@	1025@103 1025@1035 1025@103 1025@1035	$\begin{array}{c} 120\frac{3}{4}@121\frac{1}{2} \\ 121\frac{1}{2}@122 \\ 120\frac{3}{4}@121\frac{1}{2} \\ 121\frac{1}{2}@121\frac{1}{2} \end{array}$	101 @102 101 @102 1001@101 1001@101	1031@104 1031@104 1031@104 1031@104	$102\frac{5}{9}@103$ $102\frac{5}{9}@103\frac{1}{9}$ $102\frac{5}{9}@103$ $102\frac{5}{9}@103\frac{1}{9}$
October.								
Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	122 @ 122 @ 122 @ 122 @	101 @1011 101 @1013 101 @1011 101 @1012	104 @ 104 @ 104 @ 104 @	102§@ 102§@ 102§@ 102¶@	$\begin{array}{c} 121 & @121\frac{1}{2} \\ 121 & @121\frac{1}{2} \\ 120\frac{1}{2} & @121 \\ 120\frac{1}{2} & @121 \end{array}$	1001@1003 1001@1003 1001@1003 1001@1002	1031@104 1031@104 1031@104 1031@104	$\begin{array}{c} 102 \$@103 \$\\ 102 \$@103 \$\\ 102 \$@102 \$\\ 102 \$@102 \$\\ 102 \$@102 \$\\ \end{array}$
November.						j	j	
Opening Highest Lowest Closing	121 @ 121 @ 121 @ 121 @	1001@101 1002@1011 1001@101 1002@101	104 @ · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1021@ 1028@ 1021@ 1021@	$\begin{array}{c c} 120\frac{1}{4}@121 \\ 120\frac{1}{4}@121 \\ 120\frac{1}{4}@121 \\ 120\frac{1}{4}@121 \end{array}$	1001@1003 1001@1012 1001@1003 1008@1018	1031@104 1031@104 1031@104 1031@104	$\begin{array}{c} 102\frac{1}{4}@102\frac{3}{4} \\ 102\frac{3}{4}@103 \\ 102\frac{1}{4}@ \\ 102\frac{1}{4}@ \end{array}$
December.	j							
Opening Highest Lowest Closing	121 @ 121 @ 121 @ 121 @	1003@1013 1003@1013 1003@1013 1003@1013	104 @ 104 @ 104 @ 104 @	102 @ 102 @ 102 @ 102 @	1201@121 1201@121 1201@121 1201@121 1201@121	1003@1011 1013@1013 1012@1011 101 @1013	1023@103½ 103½@104 102½@103½ 103 @103½	102 @ 1021@1031 102 @ 1021@1031

No. 125.—United States Bonds—Monthly Range in Prices in New York from January, 1900, to October 31, 1909—Continued.
1909.

	Coupon bonds.					Registere	d bonds.	
	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	Panama 2s of 1916-1936.	4s of 1925.	3s of 1908.	2s of 1930.	Panama 2s of 1916–1936.
January.  Opening Highest Lowest Closing	1201@	1003@1011	103 @	102 @103	119½@120½	1003@1011	103 @103½	102 @103
	1201@	1003@1011	103 @	1024@103	119½@120½	1003@1013	103 @103½	1021@103
	1201@	1003@1011	1021@	1014@1024	119½@120½	100 @1001	102½@103	1011@1021
	1201@	1003@1011	1021@	1014@1025	119½@120½	1003@1011	102½@103	1011@1021
February.  Opening. Highest Lowest Closing	120½@ 120½@ 120 @ 120 @	1003@1011 101 @102 1003@1011 101 @102	102½@ 102½@ 101¼@ 101½@	101½@102½ 101½@102½ 101½@102 101½@102	119½@120½ 119½@120½ 119 @ 119 @	1003@1013 1003@1013 1003@1013 1003@1013	1021@103 1021@103 101 @1011 101 @1011	$\begin{array}{c} 101\frac{1}{2}@102\frac{1}{2} \\ 101\frac{1}{2}@102\frac{1}{2} \\ 101\frac{1}{2}@102 \\ 101\frac{1}{2}@102 \end{array}$
March.  Opening	120 @	101 @102	101½@	1011@102	119 @1193	1003@1013	101 @101 <u>4</u>	1011@102
	120½@	101 <u>1</u> @102 <u>1</u>	101ዿ@	1011@102	119 @1193	101 @1013	101 <u>4</u> @102	1011@102
	120 @	101 @	101½@	1001@101	119 @1193	1003@1013	101 @101 <u>4</u>	101 @1011
	120½@	101 <u>1</u> @102 <u>1</u>	101½@	101 @1011	119 @1193	101 @1013	101 <u>4</u> @102	101 @1011
A pril. Opening. Highest. Lowest. Closing.	120}@	1011@1021	1011@	101 @101½	119 @1192	1011@102	1011@102	101 @101½
	120}@	1011@1021	1013@	101 @101½	119 @1192	1011@1021	1011@1021	101 @101½
	120}@	102 @	1013@	101 @	119 @1193	1011@102	1011@102	101 @101½
	120 <u>}</u> @	102 @	1013@	101 @101½	119 @1192	1011@1021	1011@1021	101 @101½
May.  Opening	120 <u>1</u> @ 121 @ 120 <u>1</u> @ 121 @	102 @ 102 @102½ 102 @ 102 @102½	1013@ 1013@ 1013@ 1013@	101 @1012 101 @1012 101 @1012 101 @1012	120½@ 121 @ 120½@ 121 @	1011@1021 1011@1021 1011@1021 1011@1021 1012@1021	1011@1021 1011@1021 1011@1021 1011@1021	101 @1011 101 @1011 101 @1011 101 @1012
June.  Opening	121 @	102 @1021	1014@	101 @1011	1183@1191	101½@102½	1011@1021	101 @101½
	121 @	102 @1021	102 @	101 @1011	1183@1191	101½@102½	1011@1021	101 @101½
	1201@	1013@1021	1014@	101 @1011	118 @119	101½@102½	1011@102	101 @101½
	1201@	1013@1021	1014@	101 @1012	118 @119	101½@102½	1011@102	101 @101½

July.	! !	1	1		!	]	Į	
Opening. Highest	120 @ 120 @120‡	1011@1021 1011@1021	$100\frac{1}{2}$ @ $102\frac{1}{2}$ $101\frac{1}{2}$ @ $102\frac{1}{2}$	1003@1013 1003@1013	118 @119 118 @119	1011@102} 1011@102]	101‡@102 101‡@102	100}@101 <del>1</del> 100}@101}
Lowest	1191@	101 @ 102	100 @ 100½	$100\frac{1}{2}$ @ $101\frac{7}{2}$	117 @118	101 @ 102	1004@1014	100½@101½
Closing	119½@	101 @102	100 @1002	1001@1011	117 @118	101 @102	1004@1014	$100\frac{1}{2}@101\frac{1}{2}$
August.			ĺ					
Opening		101 @102	1004@1014	1001@1011	117 @118	101 @102	1003@1013	1001@1011
Highest Lowest		1013@1023 1013@102	1003@1013 1003@1013	100½@101½ 100½@101½	117 @118 116 @117	$101\frac{1}{2}@102\frac{1}{2}$ 101 @102	$100\frac{2}{3}$ @ $101\frac{1}{3}$ $100\frac{1}{3}$ @ $101\frac{1}{3}$	1001@1011 1001@1011
Closing		$101\frac{1}{2}@102\frac{1}{2}$	$100\frac{3}{4} @ 101\frac{7}{2}$	$100\frac{7}{2}$ @ $101\frac{7}{2}$		$101\frac{1}{2}$ @ $102\frac{1}{2}$	$100\frac{3}{4}$ @ $101\frac{7}{2}$	$100rac{7}{2} @ 101rac{7}{2}$
September.								
Opening		1011@1021	$100\frac{3}{4}$ @ $101\frac{1}{2}$	1001@1011	116}@117}	1014@1024	1003@1013	1001@1011
HighestLowest		101½@102½ 101½@102½	100§@101§ 100∮@101↓	100}@101} 100}@101}	116½@117½ 116 @	1011@1021 1011@1021	100{@101} 100{@101}	1001@1011 1001@1011
Closing	1171@	1011 2 1021	100 6 101 2	1002@1012	116 @1172	$101\frac{7}{2}@102\frac{7}{2}$	1001@1011	$100\frac{1}{2}@101\frac{1}{2}$
October.								
Opening	1171@	$101\frac{1}{2} @ 102\frac{1}{2}$	1003@1013	1001@1011	1161@1171	$101\frac{1}{2}@102\frac{1}{2}$	1003@1013	1001@1011
Highest Lowest		1011@1021 1011@1021	1004@1014 1004@1014	100½@101½ 99%@1014	$116\frac{1}{2}$ @ $117\frac{1}{2}$ 116 @ $117$	1011@102½ 1011@102	100‡@101½ 100₺@101	100½@101½ 100 @100?
Closing		$101\frac{2}{2} @ 102\frac{2}{2}$	1001011	991 @ 1012		1011 @ 102	1001 @ 101	100 @100
		ì	1	1	!			

Note.—The prices above are the flat or market prices, down to the end of 1908. Beginning with January, 1909, these bonds have been quoted "net and interest" on the New York Stock Exchange; that is, the prices quoted above are exclusive of the interest accrued after December, 1908.

# No. 126.—VALUE IN CURRENCY OF ONE HUNDRED DOLLARS IN GOLD IN THE NEW YORK MARKET FROM JANUARY 1, 1862, TO DECEMBER 31, 1878.

#### [Summary, Bureau of Statistics, Treasury Department.]

Period.	1862.	1863.	1864.	1865.	1866.	1867.	1868.	1869.	1870.	1871.	1872.	1873.	1874.	1875.	1876.	1877.	1878.
January February March April May June July August September	103. 5 101. 8 101. 5 103. 3 106. 5 115. 5 114. 5	145. 1 160. 5 154. 5 151. 5 148. 9 144. 5 130. 6 125. 8 134. 2	155. 5 158. 6 162. 9 172. 7 176. 3 210. 7 258. 1 254. 1 222. 5	216. 2 205. 5 173. 8 148. 5 135. 6 140. 1 142. 1 143. 5 143. 9	140. 1 138. 4 130. 5 127. 3 131. 8 148. 7 151. 6 148. 7 145. 5	134. 6 137. 4 135. 0 135. 6 137. 0 137. 5 139. 4 140. 8 143. 4	138. 5 141. 4 139. 5 138. 7 139. 6 140. 1 142. 7 145. 5 143. 6	135. 6 134. 4 131. 3 132. 9 139. 2 138. 1 136. 1 134. 2 136. 8	121. 3 119. 5 112. 6 113. 1 114. 7 112. 9 116. 8 117. 9 114. 8	110.7 111.5 111.0 110.6 111.5 112.4 112.4 112.4	109. 1 110. 3 110. 1 111. 1 113. 7 113. 9 114. 3 114. 4 113. 5	112.7 114.1 115.5 117.8 117.7 116.5 115.7 115.4 112.7	111. 4 112. 3 112. 1 113. 4 112. 4 111. 3 110. 0 109. 7	112.5 114.5 115.5 114.8 115.8 117.0 114.8 113.5 115.8	112.8 113.4 114.3 113.0 112.6 112.5 111.9 111.2	106. 3 105. 4 104. 8 106. 2 106. 9 105. 4 105. 4 105. 0 103. 3	102. 1 102. 0 101. 2 100. 6 100. 7 100. 8 100. 5 100. 4
October November December First quarter year Second quarter year Third quarter year Third quarter year Fourth quarter year First half year Second half year Calendar year Fiscal year ended June 30.	128. 5 131. 1 132. 3 102. 6 103. 8 116. 2 130. 6 103. 2 123. 4 113. 3	147.7 148.0 151.1 153.4 148.3 130.2 148.9 150.8 139.6 145.2 137.1	207. 2 207. 3 233. 5 227. 5 159. 0 186. 6 244. 9 222. 7 172. 8 233. 8 203. 3 156. 2	145. 5 147. 0 146. 2 198. 5 141. 4 143. 2 146. 2 169. 9 144. 7 157. 3 201. 9	148. 3 143. 8 136. 7 136. 3 135. 9 148. 6 142. 9 136. 1 145. 8 140. 9 140. 4	143. 5 139. 6 134. 8 135. 7 136. 7 141. 2 139. 3 136. 2 140. 3 138. 2 141. 0	137. 1 134. 4 135. 2 139. 8 139. 5 143. 9 135. 6 139. 6 139. 8 139. 7 139. 9	130. 2 126. 2 121. 5 133. 8 136. 7 135. 7 126. 0 135. 3 130. 8 133. 0 137. 5	112.8 111.4 110.7 117.8 113.6 116.5 111.6 115.7 114.0 114.9 123.3	113.2 111.2 109.3 111.1 111.5 113.1 111.2 111.3 121.1 111.7 112.7	113. 2 112. 9 112. 2 109. 8 112. 9 114. 1 112. 8 111. 4 113. 4 112. 4 111. 8	108.9 108.6 110.0 114.1 117.3 114.6 109.2 115.7 111.9 113.8 114.6	110.0	116.4 114.7 113.9 114.2 115.9 114.7 115.0 115.1 114.8 114.9	109.7 109.1 107.9 113.5 112.7 111.0 108.9 113.1 109.9 111.5	102.8 102.8 102.8 105.3 106.2 104.6 102.8 105.9 103.7 104.8 107.9	100. 5 100. 2 100. 1 101. 7 100. 6 100. 3 101. 2 100. 4 100. 8

#### [Summary, Bureau of Statistics, Treasury Department.]

Period.	1862.	1863.	1864.	1865.	1866.	1867.	1868.	1869.	1870.	1871.	1872.	1873.	1874.	1875.	1876.	1877.	1878.
January	97.6	68. 9	64. 3	46.3	71.4	74, 3	72. 2	73.7	82.4	90.3	91.7	88.7	89.7	88.9	88.6	94.0	97.
February		62.3	63.1	48.7	72.3	72.8	70.7	74.4	83.7	89.7	90.7	87.6	89.1	87.3	88.2	94.8	98.
March	98.2	64.7	61.4	57.5	76.6	74.1	71.7	76.2	88.8	90.1	90.8	86.6	89.2	86.6	87.5	95.4	98.
April		66.0	57.9	67.3	78.6	73.7	72.1	75.2	88.4	90.4	90.0	84.9	88.2	87.1	88.5	94.2	99.
May	96.8	67.2	56.7	73.7	75.9	73.0	71.6	71.8	87.2	89.7	88.0	85.0	89.9	86.3	88.8	93.5	99.
une	93.9	69.2	47.5	71.4	67.2	72.7	71.4	72.4	88.6	89.0	87.8	85.8	90.0	85.4	88.9	94.9	99.
[uly	86.6	76.6	38.7	70.4	66.0	71.7	70.1	73.5	85.6	89.0	87.5	86.4	91.0	87.2	89.4	94.9	99.
August	87.3	79.5	39.4	69.7	67.2	71.0	68.7	74.5	84.8	89.0	87.4	86.7	91.2	88.1	89.9	95.2	99.
September	84.4	74.5	44.9	69.5	68.7	69.7	69.6	73.1	87.1	87.3	88.1	88.7	91.2	86.4	90.9	96.8	99.
October	77.8	67.7	48.3	68.7	67.4	69.7	72.9	76.8	88.7	88.3	88.3	91.8	91.0	85.9	91.2	97.3	99.
November	76.3	67.6	42.8	68.0	69.5	71.6	74.4	79.2	89.8	89.9	88.6	92.1	90.2	87.2	91.7	97.3	99.
December	75.6	66.2	44.0	68.4	73.2	74.2	74.0	82.3	90.3	91.5	89.1	90.9	89.6	87.8	92.6	97.3	99.
First quarter year	97.5	65.2	62.9	50.4	73.3	73.7	71.5	74.7	84.9	90.0	91.0	87.6	89.3	87.6	88.1	94.8	98.
Second quarter year	96.3	67.4	53.6	70.7	73.6	73. 2	71.7	73.2	88.0	89.7	88.6	85.3	89.0	86.3	88.7	94.2	99.
Chird quarter year	86.1	76.8	40.8	69.8	67.2	70.8	69.5	73.7	85.8	88.4	87.6	87.3	91.1	87.2	90.1	95.6	99.
Fourth quarter year	76.6	67.2	44.9	68.4	70.0	71.8	73.7	79.4	89.6	90.0	88.7	91.6	90.2	86.9	91.8	97.3	99.
First half year	96.9	66.3	57.9	58.9	73.5	73.4	71.6	73.9	86.4	89.8	89.8	86.4	89.2	86.9	88.4	94.4	98.
Second half year	81.0	71.6	42.8	69.1	68.6	71.3	71.5	76.5	87.7	89.2	88.2	89.4	90.7	87.1	90.9	96.4	99.
Calendar year	88.3	68.9	49.2	63.6	71.0	72.4	71.6	75.2	87.0	89.5	89.0	87.9	89.9	87.0	89.8	95.4	99.
Fiscal year ended June 30	<b></b>	72.9	64.0	49.5	71.2	70.9	71.5	72.7	81.1	88.7	89.4	87.3	89.3	88.8	87.8	92.7	97.

Note.—Gold was first quoted at par on December 19, 1878.

The average rates of gold and currency for each month, as given in the above tables, was obtained as follows:
Four daily quotations of the rates of gold at New York, viz, the Opening, Closing, Highest, and Lowest, were recorded, from which a daily average was made, and the average rate for each month was prepared from these daily averages.

No. 128.—Resources and Liabilities on June 30, 1909, of the Banks of the United Kingdom, Colonial, and Foreign Banks with London Offices.

	Bank of England.	Joint-stock banks of England and Wales.	Total England and Wales.	Bank of Scotland.	Joint-stoc banks of Scotland	Sectiond
Number of banks Number of branches	1 11	49 4, 971	50 4, 982	1 164	1,0	9 44 1,208
Capital stock. Reserve. Undivided profits. Circulation. Other liabilities. Deposits and current accounts	£14,553,000 3,000,000 107,086 29,377,565 47,660 58,299,718	33, 004, 448 2, 742, 282 995, 317	£63,677,365 36,004,448 2,849,368 30,372,882 40,575,402 736,963,673	1, 150, 000 124, 887 1, 118, 838 2, 066, 379	6,889,73 1,047,3 6,043,5 4,094,8	23 8,039,723 64 1,172,251 04 7,162,342 66 6,161,245
Total	105, 385, 029	805, 058, 109	910, 443, 138	23, 422, 934	114, 169, 1	10 137, 592, 044
RESOURCES.			<del></del>		<del></del>	
Cash, money at call and short notice. Government securities Other bonds, securities, etc Loans and discounts. Other resources.	40, 859, 054 33, 818, 812 30, 707, 163	62, 419, 115 77, 749, 674	240, 125, 281 96, 237, 927 77, 749, 674 455, 873, 410 40, 456, 846	1,547,782 5,206,254 3,161,053 11,163,664 2,344,181	24, 150, 9 5, 070, 1 20, 036, 5 58, 322, 9 6, 588, 5	14 10, 276, 368 65 23, 197, 618
Total	105, 385, 029	805, 058, 109	910, 443, 138	23, 422, 934	114, 169, 1	10 137, 592, 044
	Bank of Ireland.	Joint-stock banks of Ireland.	Total Ireland.	Joint-stock banks of Isle of Man.	Private banks of England and Wale	United
Number of banks Number of branches	96	8 580	9 676			10 81 0 6,874
LIABILITIES. Capital stock. Reserve Undivided profits Circulation Other liabilities	1,034,000 179,513 2,570,307	342,220 3,764,980 521,415	4, 102, 497 521, 733 6, 335, 287 521, 415	£80,000 96,000 14,314 66,333 2,940	£3, 472, 33 66, 9 968, 8 24, 008, 9	2 £83,779,998 48,242,668 4,557,666 35 44,003,779 80 48,229,882 69 928,361,568
Deposits and current accounts	14,748,352	45, 761, 125	60, 509, 477	1,064,036	24,008,9	69 928, 361, 568
Total	21,301,403	57, 998, 237	79, 299, 640	1,323,623	28, 517, 1	16 1,157,175,561
RESOURCES. Cash, money at call and short notice. Government securities Other bonds, securities, etc Loans and discounts. Other resources.	2,758,867 5,038,559 4,069,675 9,312,937 121,365	4,614,088 8,928,691 33,860,269	9,652,647 12,998,366	55,700 403,299	13,021,0	16 118,557,158 43 119,573,300 31 582,193,550
Total	21, 301, 403	57, 998, 237	79, 299, 640	1, 323, 628	28, 517, 1	16 1,157,175,561
	<u> </u>	<u>'</u>	Colonial joi stock bank with Londo offices.	on stock	n joint- banks London ices.	Grand total.
Number of banks Number of branches				32 614	28 1, 427	141 10, 925
Capital stock	. 17,732,7 2,648,2 12,139,2 32,907,1	£38, 163, 416 17, 732, 776 2, 648, 217 12, 139, 239 32, 907, 160 128, 268, 048, 126 386,		£207, 651, 885 100, 551, 211 16, 870, 885 59, 699, 086 210, 125, 133 1, 582, 589, 853		
Total			371,638,9	934 648	, 673, 558	2, 177, 488, 053
Cash, money at call and short Government securities. Other bonds, securities, etc Loans and discounts. Other resources.	notice		103, 885, 5, 036, 23, 506, 223, 360,		, 432, 454 , 213, 959 , 786, 423 , 326, 327 , 914, 395	469, 521, 363 129, 807, 365 178, 866, 060 1, 302, 880, 573 96, 412, 692
Total			371,638,9	934 648	, 673, 558	2, 177, 488, 053

# No. 129.—Statement Showing Condition of the Bank of France and its Branches on October 28, 1909.

RESOURCES.		
Cash in bank: Gold	\$724,063,375 179,187,491	\$903,250,866
Bills due yesterday to be received this day.  Amount of bills at Paris.  Amount of bills of exchange at the branches.	62, 395, 895 101, 671, 135	2,725 164,067,030
Advances on bullion and money at Paris	149,600 4,380	, ,
Advances on securities at Paris.  Advances on securities at the branches.	31, 810, 144 70, 676, 662	
Advances to the Government. Government securities Government securities (reserve account). Office and furniture of the bank and buildings at branches. Expenses of administration of bank and branches. Amount appropriated to special reserve. Other resources		7,301,414 1,342,326 1,681,489
Total	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1, 297, 618, 849
LIABILITIES.		
Capital Profits in addition to capital Reserve fund in securities Reserve, real property of the bank Special reserve. Circulating notes Receipts from securities deposited or transferred. Drafts to order and receipts payable at Paris and at the branches Current account with the treasury. Current accounts and deposit accounts at Paris Current accounts and deposit accounts at Paris.	122, 429, 653	1,601,229 4,421,150 800,000 1,681,489 1,028,207,102 4,749,228 944,755
Dividends unpaid. Rebate on bills discounted but not yet due. Interest and discount at Paris and at the branches. Other liabilities.		34,175,375
Total		1,297,618,849

# No. 130.—Statement Showing Condition of the Thirty-three Chartered Banks of Canada, September 30, 1909.

#### RESOURCES.

Specie.  Dominion notes. Deposits with Dominion government for security of note circulation.	<b>\$24, 416, 115</b>
Dominion notes.	66, 924, 455
Deposits with Dominion government for security of note circulation.	4, 589, 540
Notes and checks of other banks	36, 476, 053
Notes and checks of other banks.  Loans to other banks in Canada, secured, including bills rediscounted.	4, 528, 018
Deposits with and balances due from other banks in Canada.  Balances due from agencies of the bank, or from other banks or agencies in the United King-	8, 899, 299
Belgross due from agencies of the hard or from other hards or agencies in the United Ving.	0,000,200
dom	12, 121, 278
Balances due from agencies of the bank, or from other banks or agencies elsewhere than in	14, 141, 410
Datances due from agencies of the bank, or from other banks or agencies eisewhere than in	00 010 010
Canada and the United Kingdom  Dominion and provincial government securities  Canada municipal securities, and British or foreign or colonial public securities other than	33,010,619
Dominion and provincial government securities	11,964,292
Canadian municipal securities, and British or foreign or colonial public securities other than	
	23, 307, 111
Railway and other bonds, debentures, and stocks.  Call and short loans on stocks and bonds in Canada.	52, 679, 288
Call and short loans on stocks and bonds in Canada.	56, 124, 620
Call and short loans elsewhere than in Canada	131, 634, 384
Current loans in Canada	560, 206, 621
Current loans elsewhere than in Canada	32,981,183
Loans to the government of Canada Loans to provincial governments.	02,001,100
Loans to provincial covernments	2,385,998
Original do provincial governments.	7, 473, 439
Deal agreety other than have manning	1,410,409
Meat escare other than bank premises	1,685,475
Mortgages on real estate sold by the bank	528, 494
Real estate other than bank premises Mortgages on real estate sold by the bank. Bank premises. Other assets.	20, 344, 993
Other assets	11,090,109
Total	1 107 371 570
***************************************	1,101,011,010
LIABILITIES.	
Capital stock	97, 596, 901
Reserve fund	75, 937, 663
Notes in circulation	79, 207, 441
Relance due to Dominion government after deducting advances for credits, pay lists, etc.	3, 730, 276
Balance due to provincial governments.  Deposits by the public payable on demand in Canada.  Deposits by the public payable after notice or on a fixed day in Canada.	17, 977, 103
Danceite by the nubile neverble on demand in Canada	239, 967, 052
Deposits by the public payable of contains at a fixed day in Canada	474, 103, 799
Deposits by the public payable after house of oil a fact day in canada	76, 556, 786
Deposits elsewhere than in Canada.  Loans from other banks in Canada, secured, including bills rediscounted	
Deposits made by and balances due to other banks	5, 137, 386
Deposits made by and balances due to other balass	6,072,405
Balances due to agencies of the bank, etc., in the United Kingdom.  Balances due to agencies of the bank or other banks or agencies elsewhere than in Canada and	3,803,118
balances due to agencies of the pank of other panks of agencies elsewhere than in Canada and	
the United Kingdom	4,210,628
Other liabilities	9,911,247
Excess of resources	213, 159, 765
	210, 100, 100
Total	

# No. 131.—Comparative Statement Relative to Capital, Etc., of Chartered Banks of Canada.

Date.	No.	Capital paid in.	Reserve fund.	Notes in circulation.	Aggregate liabilities.	Specie.	Dominion notes.
1908. November December	33 33	\$96, 244, 293 96, 457, 573	\$74,006,611 74,427,630	\$80, 287, 724 73, 058, 234	\$815,538,495 820,916,668	\$26, 324, 448 27, 099, 074	\$65,847,141 66,124,760
1909. January February March April May June July August September	32 32 32 32 31 31	96, 536, 987 96, 160, 555 97, 011, 614 97, 149, 528 97, 334, 478 97, 436, 424 97, 487, 871 97, 540, 424 97, 596, 901	74, 585, 185 74, 489, 942 75, 328, 293 75, 607, 676 75, 755, 488 75, 824, 738 75, 847, 368 75, 888, 103 75, 937, 663	65, 819, 067 67, 348, 359 68, 708, 458 67, 266, 664 68, 593, 229 70, 170, 491 71, 006, 005 71, 847, 552 79, 207, 441	802, 163, 124 810, 614, 036 833, 461, 485 841, 095, 530 861, 029, 144 870, 192, 322 872, 752, 042 893, 718, 703 920, 677, 323	27, 338, 707 26, 807, 427 27, 193, 283 27, 005, 613 26, 553, 159 27, 203, 921 26, 729, 998 31, 140, 743 29, 416, 115	67, 115, 600 67, 269, 625 67, 665, 716 66, 701, 804 66, 547, 255 66, 169, 620 65, 616, 602 65, 313, 074 66, 924, 455

	Bank of Formosa.	Bank of Japan.	Industrial Bank of Japan.	Hokkaido Colonial Bank.	Hypothec Bank of Japan.	Yokohama Specie Bank.	46 local Hypothec banks.	1,635 ordi- nary banks.	669 savings banks.
LIABILITIES.									
Capital, paid up. Reserve fund. Deposits and current accounts. Notes issued.	5,674,079	\$15,000,000 11,750,000 110,304,730 176,367,136	\$8,125,000 496,500 5,036,334	\$1,750,000 260,250 2,370,069	\$2,500,000 856,380	\$12,000,000 7,745,464 69,205,678 3,610,410	\$14,502,288 2,777,559 4,328,321	\$147,774,589 46,870,144 471,664,358	\$25, 261, 775 6, 565, 152 107, 576, 300
Bonds issued Due to other banks. Profit and loss. Sundry liabilities	1,114,688 312,036	4, 454 2, 220, 404 3, 473, 233	6, 962, 500 461, 912 5, 886, 807	2,324,350 78,972 114,974 7,714	29, 699, 278 255, 140 2, 078, 712	23, 494, 777 1, 490, 839 4, 701, 936	1,575,550 482,145 1,043,810 9,490,883	70, 546, 318 15, 465, 872 3, 702, 969	5,032,175 2,183,063 538,797
Total	15, 183, 178	319,119,957	26, 969, 053	6,906,329	35, 389, 510	122, 249, 104	34, 200, 556	756,024,250	147, 157, 262
ASSETS.									
Cash in hand							99,378		
Gold	2,291,598	85, 258, 199	3,009	200	<u>-</u>	129, 198		2,447,882	371,103
Silver	$\begin{array}{c} 143,705 \\ 222,831 \end{array}$		193, 591	298,156	1, 265 6, 110	1,939,103		37,840,916	6, 508, 229
Foreign moneyOther currency	56,432					4,052,309			
Other currency	35, 201	129,498	530	1,931	9,748	149,288		12,736,248	364, 385 33, 778, 036
Investments		37,657,371	12, 158, 115	416, 516	400, 234	8,440,692	980, 980	96, 800, 572	33,778,036
Loans and discounts	9,781,914 302,444	53,757,353 138,931,809	13,475,595 $759,832$	5, 547, 578 365, 373	22, 881, 209 11, 079, 790	85, 494, 005 8, 365, 341	18, 231, 232 5, 267, 618	551, 417, 181 35, 392, 385	73, 620, 890 28, 023, 720
Buildings, etc.		1,455,871	69,787	207, 896	49,180	1,103,605	258, 468	15,829,995	2,783,173
Other assets.	7,042	1,736,446	308, 544	65,019	961,974	11, 492, 195	9,362,880	3,559,071	1,707,726
Total	15,183,178	319, 119, 957	26,969,053	6,906,329	35, 389, 510	122, 249, 104	34, 200, 556	756, 024, 250	147, 157, 262
Dividends paid	10 per cent	12 per cent	8 per cent	6.4 per cent	10 per cent	12 per cent	5.96 per cent.		

Note.—Amounts converted from yen at 50 cents per yen.

No. 133.—Statement of the Resources and Liabilities of the Twenty-five Swiss Banks and their Branches, as shown by Reports dated September 30, 1909.

#### LIABILITIES.

LIABILITIES.		
Notes in third hand	. 350, 430	
Circulation Clearing-house exchanges Checks and cash items Due to Swiss banks and branches Due to private banks and bankers Due to current accounts Due to other sources	. 4,136,274 . 461,601 . 602,456 . 3,280,144 . 37,065,496 . 15,943	
Other short-time obligations. Own drafts. Bills of exchange and acceptances.	356,097 3,267,084	45, 561, 914
Exchanges Associate accounts Savings accounts Deposit certificates and obligations. Government loan Other accounts	. 13, 483, 438 . 82, 750, 696 . 179, 292, 377 . 7, 166, 880	3, 623, 181
Other time indebtedness. Reserve fund (regular and irregular). Legal accounts. Capital stock paid in	9,349,541 12,917,317 42,858,500	283, 003, 721
Own money		
Total		406,002,184
RESOURCES.	:	
RESOURCES.  Reserve fund for note circulation	. 868, 404 . 189, 470 . 1,221,120	
Reserve fund for note circulation. Specie. Own notes. Notes of Swiss banks and the national bank.	. 868, 404 189, 470 1, 221, 120 491, 036 2, 079, 949 17, 029, 418	\$5,700,846
Reserve fund for note circulation. Specie. Own notes. Notes of Swiss banks and the national bank. Other cash items.  Cash in drawer. Due from Swiss banks and branches. Due from private banks and bankers. Due from other sources.  Short-time credits. Swiss exchange. Foreign exchange. Pledged exchange (including warrants)	868, 404 189, 470 1, 221, 120 491, 036 2, 079, 949 17, 029, 418 230, 971 34, 570, 488 2, 520, 824 8, 019, 361	19,340,338
Reserve fund for note circulation. Specie. Own notes. Notes of Swiss banks and the national bank. Other cash items.  Cash in drawer. Due from Swiss banks and branches. Due from private banks and bankers. Due from other sources.  Short-time credits. Swiss exchange. Foreign exchange. Foreign exchange (including warrants)  Advanced exchanges. Associate accounts. Loans and discounts without exchange. Loans and discounts secured by mortgage. Loans and discounts secured by collateral. Overdrafts, etc.	868, 404 1.89, 470 1, 221, 120 491, 036 2, 079, 949 17, 029, 418 230, 971 34, 570, 488 2, 520, 824 8, 019, 361 62, 689, 700 38, 363, 272 187, 731, 078 29, 753, 941 576, 141	19, 340, 338 45, 110, 673
Reserve fund for note circulation. Specie. Own notes. Notes of Swiss banks and the national bank. Other cash items.  Cash in drawer. Due from Swiss banks and branches. Due from private banks and bankers. Due from other sources.  Short-time credits. Swiss exchange. Foreign exchange. Foreign exchange (including warrants)  Advanced exchanges. Associate accounts. Loans and discounts without exchange Loans and discounts secured by mortgage. Loans and discounts secured by collateral.	868, 404 1.89, 470 1, 221, 120 491, 036 2, 079, 949 17, 029, 418 230, 971 34, 570, 488 2, 520, 824 8, 019, 361 62, 689, 700 38, 363, 272 187, 731, 078 29, 753, 941 576, 141	19, 340, 338 45, 110, 673
Reserve fund for note circulation. Specie. Own notes. Notes of Swiss banks and the national bank. Other cash items.  Cash in drawer. Due from Swiss banks and branches. Due from private banks and bankers. Due from other sources.  Short-time credits. Swiss exchange. Foreign exchange. Foreign exchange (including warrants)  Advanced exchanges. Associate accounts. Loans and discounts without exchange. Loans and discounts secured by mortgage. Loans and discounts secured by collateral. Overdrafts, etc.	868, 404 1.89, 470 1, 221, 120 1, 221, 120 491, 036 2, 079, 949 17, 029, 418 230, 971 34, 570, 488 2, 520, 824 8, 019, 361 62, 689, 790 38, 363, 272 187, 731, 941 576, 141 3, 285, 571 12, 279, 034	19, 340, 338 45, 110, 673 319, 114, 222
Reserve fund for note circulation. Specie. Own notes. Notes of Swiss banks and the national bank. Other cash items.  Cash in drawer. Due from Swiss banks and branches. Due from private banks and bankers. Due from other sources. Short-time credits. Swiss exchange. Foreign exchange. Pledged exchange (including warrants).  Advanced exchanges. Associate accounts. Loans and discounts without exchange. Loans and discounts secured by mortgage. Loans and discounts secured by collateral. Overdrafts, etc.  Other time advances. Banking-house furniture and fixtures. Bonds, stocks, securities, etc.	868, 404 189, 407 1, 221, 120 491, 036 2, 079, 949 17, 029, 418 230, 971 34, 570, 488 2, 520, 524 8, 019, 361 62, 689, 790 38, 363, 272 187, 731, 078 29, 753, 941 576, 141 3, 285, 571 12, 279, 034	19, 340, 338 45, 110, 673 319, 114, 222 15, 564, 605 1, 171, 500

# No. 134.

# SUMMARY OF THE CONDITION OF BUILDING AND LOAN ASSOCIATIONS IN THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA ON JULY 1, 1909.

# Summary of the Resources and Liabilities of the 22 Building and Loan Associations for the Period Ending June 30, 1909.

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate	\$13, 438, 737. 28 72, 850. 06 60, 988. 80	Regular installments paid in on stock	\$10, 689, 427. 6 1, 306, 929. 7
paidReal estate	10.00	paid Prepaid or paid-up stock Interest and premiums paid in	9, 205. 68 365, 422. 75
Real estate sold on contractsAccounts receivable	25,642.58 54.75 1,343.00 9,409,05	advance. Incomplete loans. Bills payable. Due treasurer	8, 500. 0 237, 963. 7
Insurance premiums advanced Furniture and stationery Cash in hands of treasurer		Interest	70, 332, 3 1, 640, 8 329, 559, 3
Cash in hands of secretaryAll other assets	19, 150, 31 6, 603, 37 14, 393, 927, 21	Profit (undivided)	1, 107, 363. 5 264, 121. 3 14, 393, 927. 2

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months.  Cash in hands of secretary at commencement of six months. Installments received during the six months. Interest received during the six months.  Premiums received during the six months.  Membership or admission fees received.  Transfer fees received during the six months.  Fines received during the six months.  Pass-book fees received during the six months.  Loans repaid and matured. Taxes repaid and matured. Insurance premiums repaid. Real estate.  Rents.  Real estate.  Rents.  Real estate.  Bills payable.  Bills receivable.  Outstanding orders.  From treasurer.  Prepaid or paid-up stock.  All other receipts.		Loans on real estate. Loans on stock pledged Installments on stock withdrawn and matured. Interest or profit on stock withdrawn. Return premiums on repaid loans. Real estate. Taxes advanced. Insurance premiums advanced. Bills payable. Bills receivable. Due to treasurer. Prepaid or paid-up stock. Interest. Expenses: General. Salaries. Stationery, postage, and printing. Cash in hands of treasurer. Cash in hands of secretary. All other disbursements.	\$1, 852, 201. 79 25, 291. 13 2, 104, 774. 91 116, 009. 09. 46 8, 562. 34 18, 876. 25 5, 251. 92 293, 045. 92 293, 045. 92 263. 00 8, 646. 84 31, 714. 34 12, 507. 29 26, 201. 48 37, 833. 79 4, 588. 13 195, 568. 23 19, 373. 43 261, 556. 14
Total receipts	5,022,659.18	Total disbursements	5,022,659.18

LIST OF BUILDING AND LOAN ASSOCIATIONS IN THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA.

Brookland Building Association, Tenth and G streets NW.

Citizens' Equitable Building Association, of Georgetown, 3068 M street NW.

Columbia Building Association, 617 F street NW.

Columbia Permanent Building Association, Seventh and E streets SW.

Eastern Building and Loan Association, 326 Pennsylvania avenue SE. Enterprise Serial Building Association, 643 Louisiana avenue NW.

Equitable Cooperative Building Association, 1003 F street NW.

German-American Building Association, No. 8, 300 B street SE. Home Building Association, 800 Nineteenth street NW. Home Mutual Building and Loan Association, 631 Pennsylvania avenue NW.

Home Seekers' Building Association, 213 Twelfth street NE. Laborers' Building and Loan Association, 1200 U street NW.

Metropolis Building Association, No. 8, Second street and Pennsylvania avenue SE.

Mutual Serial Building Association, 2111 I street NW.

National Permanent Building Association, 929 Ninth street NW.

Northern Liberty German-American Building Association, No. 6, 511 Seventh street NW.

Northwestern Savings and Loan Association, 1413 G street NW.

Oriental Building Association, No. 6, 600 F street NW. Perpetual Building Association, 506 Eleventh street NW.

Borrowing members.....

Prudential Building Association, 1319 F street NW.

Union Security Building Association, 1307 H street NW., office W. H. McGram & Co. Washington Six Per Cent Permanent Building Association, 629 F street NW.

MISCELLANEOUS STATISTICS RELATIVE TO BUILDING AND LOAN ASSOCIATIONS OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA AS SHOWN BY THEIR STATEMENTS ON JULY 1, 1909.

# Plan of association:

Permanent	10
Serial	10
Terminating	2
	-

#### Shares.

W. CO.	
Total number issued	$381,083\frac{1}{2}$
Number issued during six months	14, 816
Number withdrawn during six months	12, 6771
Number retired during six months	707
Number matured during six months	36
Number in force July 1, 1909	98, 9461
Number series matured since organization	48

6, 982

20, 143

## Members:

Nonborrowing members

101100110 11 1116 1110011001101111111111	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		20, 210
		_	
Total			27,125

Installment payments: 19 associations pay \$1 per month; 2 associations pay \$2 per month; 1 association pays \$2.50 per month.

STATEMENTS OF CONDITION OF THE BUILDING AND LOAN ASSOCIATIONS IN THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA ON JULY 1, 1909.

The Brookland Building Association.

[George H. Dana, president; A. M. McLachlen, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate. Interest, accrued and unpaid. Furniture and stationery. Cash in hands of secretary. Other assets.	\$90, 300, 00 1, 914, 00 50, 00 2, 218, 34 190, 12	Regular installments paid in on stock. Prepaid or paid-up stock. Profit (undivided).	\$19, 417. 85 72, 450. 00 2, 804. 61
Total assets	94, 672. 46	Total liabilities	94,672.46

## The Brookland Building Association—Continued.

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in hands of secretary at commencement of six months Installments received during the six months	\$9,373.89 15,347.17	Loans on real estate. Installments on stock withdrawn and matured. Dividends paid. Expenses: General. Salaries Stationery, postage, and printing Cash in hands of secretary.	\$13,036.63 7,458.44 1,352.49 122.76 510.00 22.40 2,218.34
Total receipts	24,721.06	Total disbursements	24,721.06
Number of shares issued during the six Number of shares withdrawn during the	months ne six months x months f the statemer	Total disbursements	24,7

## The Citizens' Equitable Building Association.

#### [S. Thomas Brown, president; Harry C. Kleinschmidt, treasurer; Chas. P. Williams, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate. Loans on stock pledged Interest. Installments on stock due and unpaid. Real estate. Bills receivable. Taxes advanced. Cash in hands of treasurer.	785.00 2,640.95 1,175.00 200.00	Regular installments paid in on stock Installments on stock paid in advance.  Bills payable. Accounts payable Interest. Profit (undivided).	\$131, 271, 00 729, S2 1, 500, 00 3, 044, 00 22, 833, 18 3, 395, 55
Total assets	162,773.55	Total liabilities	162,773.55

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Installments received during the six months. Interest received during the six months. Loans repaid and matured. Taxes repaid. Rents. Bills payable. Bills receivable.	302. 18 45. 00	Loans on real estate. Installments on stock withdrawn and matured Interest or profit on stockwithdrawn. Taxes advanced. Insurance premiums advanced. Bills payable. Due to treasurer. Expenses: General. Salaries. Cash in hands of treasurer.	\$6, 200. 00 32, 394. 00 9, 896. 68 211. 80 22. 89 14, 000. 00 •59. 48 661. 49 915. 01 800. 67
Total receipts	65, 162, 02	Total disbursements	65, 162. 02

Number of shares in force at close of last six months	3,125
Number of shares issued during the six months.	852
Number of shares withdrawn during the six months	596
Number of shares retired during the six months.	297
Number of shares in force at the date of the statement	3,125
Number of series of stock matured since organization.	11
Number of borrowing members	68
Number of nonborrowing members	160

## The Columbia Building Association (Incorporated).

#### [John B. Harrell, president; I. Ottenberg, treasurer; James R. Stafford, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Interest accrued and unpaid Installments on stock due and unpaid. Furniture and stationery. Cash in hands of treasurer.	1, 457. 00 45. 85 917. 00 400. 00	Regular installments paid in onstock. Installments on stock paid in advance. Installments on stock due and unpaid. Prepaid or paid-up stock. Interest paid in advance. Bills payable. Interest. Profit (undivided).	12, 300, 00
Total assets	30, 704. 83	Total liabilities	30, 704. 83

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months.  Installments received during the six months.  Interest received during the six months.  Transfer fees received during the six months. Fines received during the six months. Rents.  Bills payable. Other receipts.	\$1,748.47 10,932,02 831.60 2.50 19.35 55.00 6,000.00 213.00	Loans on real estate. Loans on stock pledged. Installments on stock withdrawn and matured. Interest or profit onstock withdrawn. On loan from bank. Interest. Expenses: General. Salaries. Cash in hands of treasurer. Other disbursements.	\$5,600.00 1,457.00 10,620.08 212.24 1,000.00 228.27 349.37 240.00 84.98 10.00
Total receipts	19,801.94	Total disbursements	19,801.94

Number of shares in force at close of last six months.	2.032
Number of shares issued during the six months	422
Number of shares withdrawn during the six months	952
Number of shares in force at the date of the statement.	1.502
Number of borrowing members	<b>19</b>
Number of nonborrowing members	123

#### The Columbia Permanent Building Association.

#### [Melvin C. Hazen, president; Floyd E. Davis, treasurer; Clarence I. Gessford, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Cash in hands of treasurer	\$92, 436. 32 850. 00 1, 452. 90	Regular installments paid in on stock	\$67,037,71 17,300.00 828.54 3,288.88 6,284.09
Total assets	94,739.22	Total liabilities	94,739.22

## The Columbia Permanent Building Association—Continued.

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months.  Installments received during the six months.  Interest received during the six months  Loans repaid and matured.  Valuation fees.  Other receipts.	\$1,040.90 15,837.27 2,822.70 12,248.26 8.00 1,805.04	Loans on real estate. Loans on stock pledged Installments on stock withdrawn and matured Interest or profit on stock withdrawn. Expenses—General Cash in hands of treasurer. Other disbursements	\$12,800.00 130.00 19,221.03 138.24 1,452.90 20.00
Total receipts	33, 762. 17	Total disbursements	33,762.17
Number of shares in force at the date o Number of borrowing members	f the statemen	it.	335 55

#### The Eastern Building and Loan Association.

#### [J. W. Whelpley, president; Geo. R. Repetti, treasurer; Henry K. Simpson, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Interest, accrued and unpaid Installments on stock due and unpaid. Real estate Taxes advanced Cash in hands of treasurer	1,766.45 1,378.00 5,150.00 428.67	Regular installments paid in on stock. Installments on stock paid in advance. Interest, paid in advance. Bills payable. Profit (undivided).	\$145, 989. 00 305. 00 6. 10 6, 000. 00 29, 856. 66
Total assets	182, 156. 76	Total liabilities	182, 156. 76

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months. Installments received during the six months. Interest received during the six months. Premiums received during the six months. Loans repaid and matured. Taxes repaid. Real estate. Bills payable.	82. 98 25. 00	Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Installments on stock withdrawn and matured Taxes advanced Bills payable. Interest Expenses: General Salaries Stationery, postage, and printing. Cash in hands of treasurer.	2,000.00
Total receipts	46,710.42	Total disbursements	46,710.42

•	
Number of shares in force at close of last six months	.8041
Number of shares issued during the six months.	219
Number of shares withdrawn during the six months.  Number of shares in force at the date of the statement. 2.	2854
Number of shares in force at the date of the statement. 2.	.738
Number of borrowing members.	132
Number of nonborrowing members	213

## The Enterprise Serial Building Association.

# [John Quinn, president; N. H. Shea, treasurer; James F. Shea, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate	1, 200. 00 2, 884. 27 1, 394. 75	Regular installments paid in on stock. Installments on stock paid in advance. Installments on stock due and unpaid Interest paid in advance. Special payments. Bills payable. Interest. Profit (divided). Profit (undivided).	\$300, 174, 25 887, 00 1, 394, 75 45, 00 82, 529, 14 32, 000, 00 6, 66 42, 691, 33 15, 102, 61
Total assets	474, 830. 74	Total liabilities	474, 830. 74

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months.  Installments received during the six months.  Interest received during the six months.  Fines received during the six months  Loans repaid and matured.  Bills payable.  Other receipts.	\$7,041.55 50,404.25 13,799.25 51.29 38,059.10 12,000.00 1,800.00	Loans on real estate. Installments on stock withdrawn and matured Interest or profit on stock withdrawn. Taxes, personal. Bills payable. Special payments Interest. Expenses: General. Salaries Stationery, postage, and printing. Cash in hands of treasurer.	\$57, 300. 00 25, 304. 00 3, 052. 29 531. 30 14, 537. 11 14, 650. 00 1, 563. 27 186. 34 1, 027. 50 51. 91 4, 951. 72
Total receipts	123, 155. 44	Total disbursements	123, 155. 44

Number of shares in force at close of last six months.	8.245
Number of shares issued during the six months.	
Number of shares withdrawn during the six months.	930
Number of shares vetired during the six months	321
Number of shares in force at the date of the statement	8, 213
Number of series of stock matured since organization.	
Number of borrowing members.	
Number of nonborrowing members.	
21dmpct of Education and Education	001

#### The Equitable Cooperative Building Association.

#### [John Joy Edson, president; Frank P. Reeside, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate. Premiums, accrued and unpaid. Real estate. Real estate sold on contracts. Taxes advanced. Insurance premiums advanced. Furniture and stationery. Cash in hands of secretary.	10,945.00 70,000.00 10,075.58 3,985.75 281.34 500.00	Regular installments paid in on stock Bills payable. Profit (undivided).	\$1,836,411.63 20,000.00 435,721.72
Total assets	2, 292, 133. 35	Total liabilities	2, 292, 133, 35

## The Equitable Corporation Building Association—Continued.

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in hands of secretary at commencement of six months.  Installments received during the six months.  Interest received during the six months.  Premiums received during the six months.  Fines received during the six months.  Loans repaid and matured.  Taxes repaid.  Insurance premiums repaid.  Real estate.  Rents.  Bills payable.	332, 181, 60 2, 742, 85 1, 992, 75 38, 483, 90 2, 217, 00		90,000.00 1,080.13
Total receipts	736, 405. 95	Total disbursements	736, 405. 95
Number of shares issued during the sin Number of shares withdrawn during the Number of shares matured during the Number of shares in force at the date of Number of series of stock matured sind Number of borrowing members	k months he six months six months of the statement ce organization	the thirty-s t. (22 closed out entirely).	$3,091$ $2,904\frac{1}{10}$ seventh series. $19,323$ $37$ $1,470$

#### The German American Building Association.

#### [Henry Buttner, president; A. Feldvoss, treasurer; J. H. Vierbucher, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged. Interest, premiums, and fines accrued and unpaid. Real estate Insurance premiums advanced Cash in hands of treasurer.	6, 202. 55	Regular installments paid in on stock Installments on stock paid in ad- vance Profit (undivided)	\$718, 401. 00 292, 211. 71 84, 795. 15
Total assets	1,095,407.86	Total liabilities	1,095,407.86

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months. Installments received during the six months. Interest received during the six months. Loans repaid and matured. Insurance premiums repaid. Rents. Bills payable. Other receipts.	\$5,089.24 113,576.65 30,613.00 115,345.00 558.60 1,018.37 20,000.00 76,630.53	Loans on real estate. Loans on stock pledged. Installments on stock withdrawn and matured. Interest or profit on stock withdrawn Real estate. Taxes advanced. Insurance premiums advanced. Bills payable. Interest. Expenses: General. Salaries. Cash in hands of treasurer. Other disbursements.	\$135,725.00  124,057.13 250.66 7,934.83 1,264.27 330.51 40,000.00 318.75  1,183.04 3,131.65 5,309.99 43,325.56
Total receipts	362,831.39	Total disbursements	362, 831. 39

Number of borrowing members	5	54	
Number of nonborrowing members	1.4	11	2

#### The Home Building Association.

[George W. Linkins, president; Edward S. Wescott, treasurer; James M. Woodward, secretary.

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Interest, \$1,039, and fines, \$18.03 Installments on stock due and unpaid. Real estate. Real estate sold on contracts Furniture and stationery Cash in hands of treasurer. Other assets	682. 16 27, 105. 12 1, 380. 00 30. 00	Regular installments paid in on stock.  Installments on stock paid in advance.  Installments on stock due and unpaid. Interest paid in advance. Bills payable. Interest  Profit (divided).  Profit (undivided).  Other liabilities.	\$175, 999. 84 629. 84 682. 16 61. 00 3, 000. 00 2. 91 25, 377. 31 14, 676. 34
Total assets	220, 494. 88	Total liabilities	220, 494. 88

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months.  Installments received during the six months.  Interest received during the six months.  Fines received during the six months.  Loans repaid and matured.  Insurance premiums repaid.  Real estate.  Rents.  Real estate sold on contract.  Bills payable.	\$831. 97 33, 857. 25 5, 612. 53 46. 33 91, 396. 50 27. 39 63. 55 379. 58 120. 00 6, 500. 00	Loans on real estate. Loans on stock pledged. Installments on stock withdrawn and matured. Interest or profit on stock withdrawn. Real estate. Taxes advanced. Insurance premiums advanced. Bills payable. Interest. Expenses: General. Salaries. Stationery, postage, and printing. Cash in hands of treasurer.	\$98, 597. 12 200. 00 30, 050. 00 2, 995. 03 256. 00 234. 36 24. 39 3, 500. 00 29. 52 418. 16 912. 50 16. 00 1, 602. 02
Total receipts	138, 835. 10	Total disbursements	138, 835. 10
Number of shares issued during the six Number of shares withdrawn during th Number of shares in force at the date o Number of series of stock matured sinc Number of borrowing members	months ne six months. f the statemen e organization	it	1,726 964 5,016 4 110

#### The Home Mutual Building and Loan Association.

#### [Clarence F. Norment, president; Oden S. Smith, treasurer; Oden S. Smith, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Interest, accrued and unpaid. Furniture and stationery Cash in hands of treasurer.	335. 00 577. 50 25. 00	Regular installments paid in onstock. Installments on stock paid in advance Contingent fund Profit (undivided).	\$37,386.08 46,154.91 115.52 11,605.22
Total assets	95, 261. 73	Total liabilities	95, 261. 73

#### The Home Mutual Building and Loan Association—Continued.

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

	i	Amount.
\$960. 89 17, 197. 52 2, 936. 70	Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Installments on stock withdrawn and matured Interest or profit on stock withdrawn. Bills payable. Interest Expenses, general. Cash in hands of treasurer.	\$1,000.00 95.00 18,714.76 1,726.06 7,500.00 76.38 133.68 1,499.23
30, 745. 11	Total disbursements	30, 745. 11
	17, 197. 52 2, 936. 70 7, 150. 00 2, 500. 00	\$960. 89  17, 197. 52  2, 936. 70  7, 150. 00  2, 500. 00  Loans on stock pledged.  Installments on stock withdrawn and matured.  Interest or profit on stock withdrawn.  Bills payable  Interest  Expenses, general.  Cash in hands of treasurer.

### The Home Seekers Building Association.

#### [E. N. Colbert, president; Thomas W. Short, treasurer; Thomas A. Short, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Interest, \$387, and fines, \$49.54. Installments on stock due and unpaid. Real estate. Judgments. Accounts receivable Bills receivable. Insurance premiums advanced Furniture and stationery. Cash in hands of treasurer.	\$3,680.00 131.00 436.54 2,186.00 1,400.00 0.8.75 155.00 12.00 56.76	Regular installments paid in on stock Installments on stock due and unpaid. Prepaid or paid-up stock. Incomplete loans. Bills payable. Interest. Profit (divided). Profit (undivided).	\$1, 192. 50 2, 186. 00 500. 00 125. 00 1, 182. 00 677. 20 49. 04 2, 169. 31
Total assets	8,081.05	Total liabilities	8,081.05

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months.  Cash in hands of secretary at commencement of six months.  Installments received during the six months.  Interest received during the six months.  Loans repaid and matured.  Rents.	\$0. 91 38. 27 376. 50 84. 50 102. 35 72. 00		\$176. 14 17. 30 308. 81 50. 22 42. 75 12. 00 10. 55 56. 76
Total receipts	674. 53	Total disbursements	674.53
Number of shares issued during the sis Number of shares withdrawn during th Number of shares in force at the date of Number of borrowing members	months he six months of the stateme	nt.	

#### The Laborer's Building and Loan Association.

#### [John W. Lewis, president; William A. Bowie, treasurer; William A. Bowie, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Installments on stock due and unpaid. Real estate Accounts receivable Furniture and stationery Cash in hands of treasurer.	287. 88 2, 452. 70 21, 319. 09 46. 00 115. 00	Regular installments paid in on stock.  Installments on stock paid in advance. Installments on stock due and unpaid. Prepaid or paid-up stock. Bills payable. Interest. Profit (undivided).	692. 50
Total assets	25, 989. 91	Total liabilities	25, 989. 91

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months.  Installments received during the six months.  Interest received during the six months dembership or admission fees received.  Fines received during the six months.  Rents.	\$284.90 1,819.10 36.16 20.00 4.90 721.80	Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Interest or profit on stock withdrawn Real estate Taxes advanced Prepaid or paid-up stock Interest Expenses: General Salaries Stationery, postage, and printing. Cash in hands of treasurer.	\$1,400.00 234.13 2.25 52.51 98.71 150.00 106.65 107.75 338.25 27.37 369.24
Total receipts	2,886.86	Total disbursements	2,886.86

Number of shares in force at close of last six months	287
Number of shares issued during the six months.	67
Number of shares withdrawn during the six months	6
Number of shares in force at the date of the statement	313
Number of borrowing members.	14
Number of nonborrowing members	176
•	

#### The Metropolis Building Association No. 8.

#### [Adam Gaddis, president; E. A. Tripp, treasurer; C. E. Worthington, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate. Installments on stock due and unpaid. Real estate. Taxes advanced. Insurance premiums advanced Furniture and stationery. Cash in hands of treasurer.	21, 118. 38 5. 50 817. 91 1, 240. 75	Regular installments paid in on stock Installments on stock paid in ad- vance. Bills payable. Interest. Profit (divided).	\$475, 998. 27 408, 740. 30 20, 000. 00 44, 951. 60 55, 807. 66
Total assets	1,005,497.83	Total liabilities	1,005,497.83

# The Metropolis Building Association No. 8-Continued.

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Installments received during the six months. Interest received during the six months. Loans repaid and matured. Insurance premiums repaid. Rents. Real estate sold on contract. Bills payable.	\$182, 551. 65 29, 208. 55 66, 820. 00 1, 055. 40 603. 00 2, 000. 00 15, 000. 00	Loans on real estate	\$79, 700. 00 179, 429. 22 1, 089. 82 1, 137. 63 901. 43 20, 000. 00 373. 61 458. 57 2, 362. 46 24. 70 6, 142. 43 5, 618. 93
Total receipts	297, 238. 60	Total disbursements	297, 238. 60
Number of shares in force at close of la Number of shares issued during the six Number of shares withdrawn during the Number of shares in force at the date of	st six months. t months. he six months of the statemer	it.	3983 3343 4, 8833 578

# The Mutual Series Busiang Association.

#### [J. Sondheimer, president; R. Harrison Johnson, treasurer; J. J. Dermody, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount
Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Interest, etc., accrued and unpaid Installments on stock due and unpaid Furniture and stationery Cash in hands of treasurer.	973. 56 709. 04	Regular installments paid in on stock Installments on stock paid in advance. Installments on stock due and unpaid. Interest paid in advance. Bills payable	\$120, 246. 96 2, 051. 61 709. 04 12. 00 2, 500. 00 26, 415. 48 674. 89 37, 188. 19
Total assets	189, 798. 17	Total liabilities	189, 798. 17

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months.  Installments received during the six months.  Interest received during the six months.  Fines received during the six months.  Loans repaid and matured.  Insurance premiums repaid.  Bills payable.  Special deposits.	\$1, 226. 07 20, 642. 84 5, 563. 38 53. 43 11, 545. 62 5, 500. 00 725. 00	Loans on real estate Installments on stock withdrawn and matured Interest or profit on stock withdrawn Insurance premiums advanced. Bills payable. Special deposits. Interest. Expenses: General Salaries Stationery, postage, and printing Cash in hands of treasurer. Other disbursements.	\$21, 200. 00 14, 783. 34 2, 247. 24 23. 45 3, 000. 00 975. 00 182. 50 100. 80 646. 00 20. 50 1, 878. 57 222. 39
Total receipts	45, 279. 79	Total disbursements	45, 279. 79

Number of shares withdrawn during the six months. 256  Number of shares retired during the six months. 81  Number of shares in force at the date of the statement. 2,037  Number of series of stock matured since organization 55  Number of borrowing members. 85  Number of nonborrowing members. 149
---

#### The National Permanent Building Association.

#### [John Shughrue, president; J. Clarence Price, treasurer; M. T. Dixon, secretary.

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged. Interest Real estate. Bills receivable. Taxes advanced. Insurance premiums advanced. Cash in hands of treasurer. Other assets.	7, 650, 00 2, 510, 53 15, 647, 29 263, 00 1, 053, 43 760, 50 5, 168, 76	Regular installments paid in on stock Installments on stock paid in advance. Prepaid or paid-up stock. Interest. Incomplete loans. Bills payable. Interest. Profit (divided). Profit (undivided).	260, 250. 00 194. 23 6, 300. 00 65, 000. 00
Total assets	1, 181, 705. 71	Total liabilities	1, 181, 705. 71

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Installments received during the six months. Interest received during the six months. Loans repaid and matured. Taxes repaid. Insurance premiums repaid. Real estate. Rents. Bills payable. Prepaid or paid-up stock. Other receipts.	1, 402, 99 243, 58 2, 840, 13 106, 00	Loans on real estate. Loans on stock pledged. Installments on stock withdrawn and matured. Interest or profit on stock withdrawn Real estate. Taxes advanced. Insurance premiums advanced. Bills payable. Bills receivable. Due to treasurer. Prepaid or paid-up stock. Interest. Expenses: General. Salaries. Stationery, postage, and printing. Cash in hands of treasurer. Other disbursements.	952. 36 1,600. 00 1,190. 00
Total receipts	412, 161. 80	Total disbursements	412, 161. 80

Number of shares in force at close of last six months.  Number of shares issued during the six months.	4.303
Number of shares issued during the six months	813
Number of shares withdrawn during the six months	480
Number of shares in force at the date of the statement Number of borrowing members	4,636
Number of borrowing members	388
Number of nonborrowing members	1,130

#### The Northern Liberty German American Building Association.

#### [Theodore Plitt, sr., president; George M. Emmerich, treasurer; Hugo Kuerschner, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Interest Real estate Cash in hands of treasurer. Total assets	21,500.00 976.50 11,150.51 7,717.98	Regular installments paid in on stock.  Installments on stock paid in advance.  Profit (undivided).  Total liabilities.	\$805, 097. 95 119, 246. 70 30, 880. 29 955, 224. 94

## The Northern Liberty German American Building Association—Continued.

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.		
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months.  Installments received during the six months.  Interest received during the six months.  Transfer fees received during the six months.  Fines received during the six months.  Pass-book fees received during the six months.  Loans repaid and matured.  Rents.  Prepaid or paid-up stock.		Loans on real estate. Loans on stock pledged. Installments on stock withdrawn and matured. Interest or profit on stock withdrawn. Taxes advanced. Bills payable. Prepaid or paid-up stock. Interest. Expenses: General. Salaries. Stationery, postage, and printing Cash in hands of treasurer.	\$109, 900. 00 9, 000. 00 117, 588. 67 93. 62 1, 069. 21 17, 000. 00 29, 418. 89 4, 993. 21 676. 77 2, 444. 97 116. 00 7, 717. 98		
Total receipts	300, 019. 32	Total disbursements	300, 019. 32		
Number of shares in force at close of last six months.         3,874           Number of shares issued during the six months.         532           Number of shares withdrawn during the six months.         587           Number of shares in force at the date of the statement.         4,025           Number of borrowing members.         4,025           Number of nonborrowing members.         1,112					

## The Northwestern Savings and Loan Association.

#### [H. Bradley Davidson, president; Howard S. Gott, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Interest, \$367.38; and fines, \$25.32 Cash in hands of treasurer	\$42, 875. 00 50. 00 392. 70 2, 927. 34	Regular installments paid in on stock. Prepaid or paid-up stock. Incomplete loans. Bills payable. Interest. Contingent fund	\$16, 598, 63 19, 292, 53 2, 075, 00 6, 581, 75 56, 25 1, 640, 88
Total assets	46, 245. 04	Total liabilities	46, 245. 04

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months. Installments received during the six months. Interest received during the six months. Premiums received during the six months. Fines received during the six months. Loans repaid and matured. Bills payable. Prepaid or paid-up stock. Other receipts.	\$1, 867. 06 3, 002. 40 1, 567. 35 80. 01 2.10 3, 800. 00 1, 076. 00 3, 800. 00 50. 22		\$4, 349. 25 50. 00 1, 180. 00 43. 40 5, 700. 00 277. 51 79. 30 159. 00 8. 50 2, 927. 34 470. 84
Total receipts	15, 245. 14	Total disbursements	15, 245. 14

Number of snares in force at close of last six months	
Number of shares issued during the six months.	102
Number of shares withdrawn during the six months.	73
Number of shares in force at the date of the statement.	739
Number of borrowing members	25
Number of nonborrowing members	45

#### The Oriental Building Association No. 6.

[Conrad Schwab, president; Charles Schafer, treasurer; Charles Gersdorff, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Loans on stock pledged Interest, premium, and fines, accrued and unpaid Real estate Taxes advanced Furniture and stationery. Cash in hands of treasurer Total assets	5, 905. 00 3, 000. 00 2, 502. 15 1, 000. 00 628. 08	Regular installments paid in on stock. Installments on stock paid in advance. Bills payable. Due treasurer. Interest. Profit (divided). Profit (undivided). Total liabilities.	364, 105. 54 40, 000. 00 3, 051. 00

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months.  Installments received during the six months.  Interest received during the six months.  Transfer fees received during the six months.  Fines received during the six months.  Pass-book fees received during the six months.  Loans repaid and matured.  Bills payable.  From treasurer.  Prepaid or pald-up stock.	\$1. 26 149, 865. 00 54, 229. 00 3. 00 2. 81 24. 75 194, 239. 00 40, 000. 00 3, 051. 00 150, 417. 48	Loans on real estate. Loans on stock pledged Installments on stock withdrawn and matured Interest or profit on stock withdrawn Taxes advanced Bills payable. Due to treasurer Prepaid or paid-up stock Interest Expenses: General Salaries Stationery, postage, and printing. Cash in hands of treasurer	\$170,000.00 278,853.93 1,030.97 3,527.18 45,000.00 7,635.00 77,984.41 511.87 1,924.21 4,500.00 278.65 628.08
Total receipts	591, 874. 30	Total disbursements	591, 874. 30

#### The Perpetual Building Association.

Number of borrowing members. 712
Number of nonborrowing members. 1,960

#### [Chas. F. Benjamin, president; Henry C. Espey, treasurer; Roger T. Mitchell, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate. Interest, premium, and fines, accrued and unpaid. Real estate. Bills receivable. Insurance premiums advanced. Cash in hands of treasurer. Cash in hands of secretary.	287, 080. 72 725. 00 335. 98 152, 377. 84	Regular installments paid in on stock Installments on stock paid in ad- vance Profit (undivided).	\$2,614,446.45 34,173.39 234,808.92
Total assets	2, 883, 428. 76	Total liabilities	2, 883, 428. 76

## The Perpetual Building Association—Continued.

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.		
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months.  Cash in hands of secretary at commencement of six months.  Installments received during the six months.  Interest received during the six months.  Loans repaid and matured.  Taxes repaid.  Insurance premiums repaid.  Real estate.  Real estate.  Real estate sold on contract.  Bills receivable.  Other receipts.	73, 774. 67 215, 309. 91 13. 78 1, 784. 42 19, 927. 17 10, 952. 39 1, 083. 90 1, 800. 00	Loans on real estate. Installments on stock withdrawn and matured. Interest or profit on stock withdrawn Taxes advanced. Insurance premiums advanced. Expenses: General. Salaries. Stationery, postage, and printing Cash in hands of treasurer. Cash in hands of secretary. Other disbursements.	0 517 76		
Total receipts	1, 314, 336. 98	Total disbursements	1, 314, 336. 98		
Number of shares in force at close of last six months.         29,585           Number of shares issued during the six months.         3,930           Number of shares withdrawn during the six months.         3,1224           Number of shares in force at the date of the statement.         30,3925           Number of borrowing members.         1,168           Number of nonborrowing members.         4,868					

#### The Prudential Building Association.

## [Henry E. Bittinger, president; Louis H. Stabler, secretary and treasurer.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Interest, \$125, accrued and unpaid Furniture and stationery Cash in hands of secretary Total assets		Regular installments paid in on stock Prepaid or paid-up stock Bills payable Profit (undivided) Total liabilities	\$22,039.73 4,905.19 1,500.00 538.59 28,983.51

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months. Cash in hands of secretary at commencement of six months. Installments received during the six months. Interest received during the six months. Loans repaid and matured. Bills payable. Prepaid or paid-up stock.	\$1,076.87 13,063.52 814.98 4,900.00 2,000.00 1,359.31	Loans on real estate Installments on stock withdrawn and matured Bills payable Prepaid or paid-up stock Interest Expenses: General Salaries Stationery, postage, and printing. Cash in hands of treasurer. Cash in hands of secretary.	\$2,500.00 12,975.28 4,500.00 545.45 1,202.29 136.00 60.00 19.75 1,275.91
Total receipts	23,214.68	Total disbursements	23,214.68

Number of nonborrowing members. 130
10774—cur.—1909——61.

#### The Union Security Building Association.

## [John H. Borger, president; Joseph B. Lanahan, treasurer; Wm. H. McGrann, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate. Installments on stock due and unpaid. Furniture and stationery. Cash in hands of treasurer. Cash in hands of secretary.	150.30 147.15	Regular installments paid in on stock.  Installments on stock paid in advance Installments on stock due and unpaid. Bills payable Interest.	\$5,002.00 21.00 864.00 500.00 78.45
Total assets	6,465.45	Total liabilities	6,465.45

#### RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR SIX MONTHS.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months.  Cash in hands of secretary at commencement of six months.  Installments received during the six months.  Interest received during the six months.  Loans repaid and matured.	\$869.70 446.00 1,590.00 59.45 783.00 500.00	Loans on real estate. Installments on stock withdrawn and matured Cash in hands of treasurer Cash in hands of secretary	\$3,800.00 97.00 147.15 204.00
Total receipts	4,248.15	Total disbursements	4,248.15

Number of shares in force at close of last six months.	345
Number of shares issued during the six months.	34
Number of shares withdrawn during the six months	17
Number of shares retired during the six months.	7
Number of shares in force at the date of the statement	345
Number of borrowing members	3
Number of nonborrowing members	45

#### The Washington 6 per cent Permanent Building Association.

#### [Chas. Graff, president; Henry H. Bergmann, treasurer; Louis G. Ostermayer, secretary.]

Assets.	Amount.	Liabilities.	Amount.
Loans on real estate Loans on stock piedged Interest accrued and unpaid Real estate Real estate Taxes advanced. Cash in hands of treasurer.	27,769.00 2,300.51 36,866.00 14,187.00 1,254.62	Regular installments paid in on stock Installments on stock paid in ad- vance Bills payable. Interest. Profit (undivided).	10,000.00 41.66
Total assets	1,649,056.23	Total liabilities	1,649,056.23

# The Washington 6 per cent Permanent Building Association—Continued.

Receipts.	Amount.	Disbursements.	Amount.
Cash in treasury at commencement of six months. Installments received during the six months. Interest received during the six months. Transfer fees received during the six months. Fines received during the six months. Loans repaid and matured. Taxes repaid. Real estate. Rents. Real estate sold on contract. Prepaid or paid-up stock.	640, 69 529, 00		5,000.00 24,573.00 375.00 3,436.76 3,840.00 264.19
Total receipts	433, 348. 43	Total disbursements	433, 348. 43
Number of shares issued during the six Number of shares withdrawn during t Number of shares in force at the date of Number of borrowing members	k months he six months of the statemer	it.	582 355 7,021 845

# INDEX TO TEXT OF THE REPORT.

AMENDMENTS TO NATIONAL-BANK ACT:	Page.
Considered by National Monetary Commission.	
Legislation of 1908.	94
Andrew, Prof. A. Piatt:	
Compilation of bank reports under supervision of	30
Assessments:	
Shareholders, insolvent national banks	
Tax on circulation, examiners' fees, etc	17
ATTORNEY-GENERAL:	
Opinion of, on Kansas bank deposit guaranty law	
On right of national banks to enter into contract to guarantee solvency	90
BANK DEPOSITORS GUARANTY LAW:	
Opinion of Attorney-General relative to Kansas	89
BANKING POWER OF THE UNITED STATES:	
Funds composing, and comparative statement	37,67
BANK RESOURCES:	
Distribution of	62
BONDED DEBT OF THE UNITED STATES:	
Amount of, and proportion held by national bank	12
Bonds (see also United States bonds):	
Held by national banks	
Held by State, etc., banks	34
Monthly price of 2 per cents.	. 12
State bonds, etc., owned by national banks available as security for additional circulation, act 1908.	. 8
Building and loan associations:	
Statistics relative to.	70,72
BUREAU OF STATISTICS:	
Data relative to foreign savings banks compiled by	80
CAPITAL STOCK (see also Capital stock of national banks):	
Banking power of the United States, including.	67
Comparative statement of, national and other banks in 1900 to 1909.	66
Growth of banking in the United States, as indicated by, etc	63
Insolvent State and private banks	
Relation of, to other items	. 7
State and other banks, 1900, and 1906 to 1909.	. 36
CAPITAL STOCK OF NATIONAL BANKS:	
Amount of, paid in at date of each report during the year.	. 2
Authorized, on November 30, 1908, and subsequently	. 12
Circulation and, closed voluntarily during the year.	24
Circulation and, that failed during the year	92
Classification of	
Comparative statement of, including bonds and circulation	12
Comparative statement of, including that of State banks.	36
Growth of, since March 14, 1900.	18
CASH IN REPORTING BANKS:	
Classification of	. 58
CASH RESERVE. (See Reserve.)	-
CERTIFICATES. (See Gold and silver.)	
CHARTERS OF NATIONAL BANKS:	
Changes in titles.	24
Expiration of.	
Extension of	
Issued during the year, under the act of March 14, 1900, and since the establishment of the system.	
CIRCULATION OF NATIONAL BANKS. (See National-bank circulation.)	-0
,	

CLAIMS AGAINST INSOLVENT NATIONAL BANKS. (See Insolvent national banks.) CLEARING HOUSE TRANSACTIONS:	Page.
New York and other clearing houses	9
Consolidations. (See Liquidations.) Contract guaranteeing solvency of bank:	
Opinion of Attorney-General relative thereto  Conversion of State banks:	90
Capital stock and number of, since March 14, 1900.	
Number of, during the existence of the system	
Cost of	17
Foreign savings bank	
Growth of savings banks, indicated by	43
Number of, in all banks of the United States.  Postal savings bank.	32 84 03
School savings bank	73
Savings banks of the world	82
DEPOSITS: Aggregate and average amount of, in savings banks of the world	
Classification of, held by national and other banks on April 28, 1909	
Comparative statement, national and other banks.	
Foreign savings bank.	
Growth of banking in the United States indicated by	
Growth of savings banks indicated by	43 2
Interest paid on, by savings banks	
Postal savings bank.	83
Savings bank, of the United States.	43
School savings bank	
State and other bank, 1900, 1906 to 1909 United States Government.	36 2
DISCOUNT RATES:	2
New York money market, during the past year.  DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA:	
Banks in.  DIVIDENDS (see also Earnings and dividends; Insolvent national banks):	70
Comparative statement of, paid by national banks	16
Comparative statement of interest, paid by savings banks.	
Paid by insolvent national banks.	92
EARNINGS AND DIVIDENDS. (See Dividends.)  EXPENSES:  Tax on circulation, etc.	17
EXPIRATION OF CORPORATE EXISTENCE OF NATIONAL BANKS. (See Charters of national banks.)	17
EXTENSION OF CORPORATE EXISTENCE:	
National banks	23
FAILURES (see also Insolvent national banks; State banks):	92
National bankState and private bank	69
Foreign banks:	•
Savings banks	
Postal savings banks.	
Principal banks of issue	76
Comparative statement of amount held by national banks	2
Consolidated statement of amount of, in national and other banks	54
Currency, including, in Treasury.	58
GOVERNMENT DEPOSITS:	1 10
United States bonds on deposit to secure	1,12
Comparative statement.	66
Since 1774	63
State banks, 1900 to 1909	66
HAWAII: Banking in	75
	. •

# INDEX TO THE TEXT.

	Page.
Capital, etc., of, closed during the existence of the system	93
Closed during the year	92
Cost of liquidation	93
Dividends paid by	
Summary of reports relative to	94
Average monthly rates for money in New York	8
Paid by savings banks in the United States	47
Island possessions:	44
Banking in.	74
LAWFUL MONEY:	• •
Deposited to redeem circulation.	2
LEGAL-TENDER NOTES:	_
National-bank holdings of, during the year	2
LIQUIDATIONS (see also Charters of national banks):	
Associations placed in	25
LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES:	
Summary of returns relative to	44
LOANS. (See Loans and discounts.)	
LOANS AND DISCOUNTS:	
Average monthly rates on, in New York	8
Classification of, held by national banks	Ę
Classification of, held by national and other banks on April 28, 1909.	60
Comparative statement of, national and State banks.	36
National bank, at date of each report during the year	1
State bank	34
MARKET PRICES:	
Consols of 1930.	12
Money in New York	8
Money in the country:  Comparative statement relative to	
	58
In banks	54, 58 58
MUTUAL SAVINGS BANKS. (See Savings banks.)	ĐC
NATIONAL-BANK CIRCULATION:	
Banking power of the United States, including.	67
Changes in, issued by national banks in reserve cities and elsewhere during year	2
Comparative monthly statement of capital, bonds, and	12
National bank redemption agency receipts	15
Outstanding, issued by insolvent national banks closed during the year	92
Outstanding, issued by national banks placed in voluntary liquidation during the year	25
Profit on	16
Reported outstanding at date of each call during year	2
State bonds, etc., available as security for additional circulation	9
Taxes paid on, and other expenses	17
NATIONAL BANK REDEMPTION AGENCY:	
Receipts of circulation by	15
Nebraska:	
Syllabus of case relative enforcement depositors' guaranty law	90
NATIONAL MONETARY COMMISSION:	0.0
Banking statistics compiled through the cooperation of	30
NEW YORK NATIONAL BANKS:	
Loans made by	6
Organization of national banks: State and geographical distribution of banks chartered since March 14, 1900	10
Summary of, and statistics relative to	19 21
PHILIPPINE ISLANDS:	21
Banking in	74
Postal-savings banks in	74
POPULATION:	4.3
Money in circulation in the United States, per capita	58
PORTO RICO:	98
Banking in	75
Postal savings banks:	
In Philippines	74
Number of depositors and deposits in	
•	,

PRINCIPAL FOREIGN BANKS OF ISSUE:	Page.
Statements relative to	76
PRIVATE BANKS:	
Failures of, including state banks	
Returns relative to.	34,44
PROFIT ON NATIONAL-BANK CIRCULATION:	
Computation relative to	16
Average, monthly, in New York	
RECEIVERS AND RECEIVERSHIPS. (See Insolvent national banks.)	8
REDEMPTION FUND:	
Amount deposited in	2
REDEMPTION OF NATIONAL-BANK CIRCULATION (see also National-bank circulation):	-
National-bank redemption agency receipts.	15
REORGANIZATION OF STATE AND PRIVATE BANKS. (See Organization of national banks.)	10
REPORT OF CONDITION OF BANKS IN THE UNITED STATES:	
Summary of	30
REPORTS OF NATIONAL BANKS:	
Condition shown by, at date of each, during the year.	1
RESERVE:	_
Condition of national banks, in 1908 and 1909.	4
SAVINGS BANKS:	
Deposits and depositors in, 1908 and 1909, in United States	41
District of Columbia.	
Foreign	84
Growth of, since 1820.	43
Interest paid by	
SCHOOL SAVINGS BANKS:	
Statistics relative to.	73
SECRETARY OF THE TREASURY:	
Opinion submitted to, relative to contract of guarantee of solvency of bank	90
SHERER, WM.:	
Clearing-house statistics submitted by	9
Silver:	
Held by national banks at date of each report during the year	2
SPECIE (see also Gold and silver):	
National-bank holdings during the year	2
Stock of, including other money in the United States	58,59
STATE BANKS:	
Cash held by, in 1909.	
Growth of, since 1774	
Growth of, since 1774.	
Individual deposits in, 1900 and 1906 to 1909.	
Power of, represented by capital, etc.	67
Principal items of resources and liabilities of, including savings and private banks	
STOCK SAVINGS BANKS. (See Savings banks.)	01,00
Surplus. (See Reports of national banks.)	
TAX ON NATIONAL-BANK CIRCULATION:	
Total amount paid	17
TAXES AND EXPENSES (see also Earnings and dividends):	
Aggregate tax paid by national banks during existence of system	17
Titles:	
National bank, changes	24
TREASURY:	
Money in, in banks, and in circulation, 1892 to 1909	58
United States Bonds:	•
Average monthly market price of 2 per cent consols, during the year	12
Classes of, on deposit to secure circulation.	12
Deposited monthly during the year to secure circulation by banks organizing	
State bank holdings of, in 1909	
VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION. (See also Charters of national banks.)	
Associations placed in, during the year	
Statistics relative thereto	24

# INDEX TO THE APPENDIX.

AGGREGATE RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES OF NATIONAL BANKS:	Page.
Comparative statement of, at date of each report since October 5, 1863	363
Principal items of, by States, 1863-1909	
Assessments. (See Circulating notes of national banks; Examiners of national banks; Insolvent	,
national banks.)	
ASSISTANT TREASURER OF THE UNITED STATES IN NEW YORK:	
Transactions of, with New York clearing house	917
AUTHORIZED CAPITAL STOCK OF NATIONAL BANKING ASSOCIATIONS:	
Monthly, from January 1, 1878, to November 1, 1909	125
Number of associations and, on January 1, 1864-1909.	110
Bonds, securities, etc.:	
Held by national banks on September 1, 1909	162
Bonds of United States:	
Amount on deposit to secure circulation, etc., for years ended October 31, from 1882-1909	152
Deposited with the Treasurer of the United States in trust to secure circulation on the first	
of each month from January, 1878, to November, 1909	
Deposits of, and amount realized from sale of, on account of insolvent national banks	324
Deposits of, to secure circulation and public deposits, November 1, 1909	132
Investment value of	922
Monthly range of prices of, in New York, 1900-1909.	924
BUILDING AND LOAN ASSOCIATIONS:	
Summary of the condition in the District of Columbia on July 1, 1909	945
CANADA:	
Summary of reports of chartered banks in	942
CAPITAL STOCK OF NATIONAL BANKS:	000
Amount of, and other banks on April 28, 1909.	890
Amount of, and number of associations organized in each year ended October 31, from 1863- 1909.	
	108
Associations in voluntary liquidation, 1864-1909.  Authorized, first of each month, from January, 1878, to November 1, 1909.	108 125
Classification of associations by, September 1, 1909.	111
Comparative statement of circulation and, 1863-1909	148
Earnings and dividends of associations based on, during the year and from 1870-1909	234
Insolvent associations, annually, 1865–1909.	
Insolvent associations, annually, 1995–1995.  Insolvent associations, at date of organization and failure	
Internal-revenue tax paid on, 1864-1882	
New York clearing house. 9	
Taxes collected on	
Cash holdings:	12, 110
Aggregate cash holdings of all reporting banks, by States	894
CAUSES OF FAILURE OF NATIONAL BANKS. (See Insolvent national banks.)	001
CHARTERS:	
Title of national banks chartered year ended October 31, 1909	113
CIRCULATING NOTES OF NATIONAL BANKS:	110
Additional, issued since 1874.	3 139
Amount and per cent of, outstanding, based on total money in the country, 1864-1909	147
Annual cost of redemption, 1883-1909, and since 1874.	143
Associations not issuing	138
Based on U. S. bonds and secured by lawful money November 1, 1908, and October 1, 1909.	132
Changes in, during the year.	132
Comparative statement of amount destroyed, annually, on account of active, insolvent, and	104
liquidating banks.	141
Cost of plates, new and extended banks, 1883-1909.	143
Cost of redemption per \$1,000, 1909.	143
Denomination, notes outstanding, each	138
,,,	200

CIRCULATING NOTES OF NATIONAL BANKS—Continued. Gold notes issued, redeemed, and outstanding	
Highest and lowest point reached.  Issued, redeemed, and outstanding, by States, October 31, 1909.	158
Issued, redeemed, and outstanding, of associations in liquidation	
Issued, redeemed, and outstanding, of associations placed in charge of receivers	
Number of, of each denomination issued, redeemed, and outstanding, October 31, 1909	
Outstanding of the denomination of \$5, March 14, 1900, and on ten subsequent dates	138
Percentage of, to capital, aggregate resources, and total money in the United States, annually, 1863-1909	
Plates, cost of, 1883-1909.	
Profit on, at average net price, monthly, of bonds, 1909	
during the existence of the system	140
Redemption fund for, and deposit at date of each report during the year	200
November, 1909	
Tax paid on, 1864-1882	
Vault account of receipts and issues during the year.	
Yearly duty on, by States, year ended June 30, 1909	
Yearly increase or decrease since 1875	133
CLEARING-HOUSE GOLD CERTIFICATES. (See Gold.)	
CLEARING-HOUSE TRANSACTIONS: Exchanges of, United States, 1908-1909.	918
Statistics relative to, of the New York clearing house	16-917 ,
by geographical sections	920
CLERKS, OFFICE OF COMPTROLLER OF THE CURRENCY: Names and compensation of	106
COIN AND PAPER CIRCULATION. (See Specie, legal tender note and bank-note circulation.)	100
COLONIAL BANKS:	
Statistics relative to, and to State banks in 1774-1833	911
Comptrollers: Names and tenure of office of	. 105
Conversions:	100
Number of state banks converted into national banks	. 120
Gold value of, in New York, 1862-1878	
DECISIONS, DIGEST OF, RELATING TO NATIONAL BANKS	. 97
DEPOSITS: Amount of, and reserve required and held on October 2, 1883, to September 1, 1909	. 196
Character held by all reporting banks	
Character held by all reporting reserve cities	
Claims proved, including, against insolvent national banks	l
banks, 1900, and 1906 to 1909	
Lawful money reserve on, at date of each report since November 27, 1908	
Net and reserve held 1903 to 1909	
Savings held by national banks September 1, 1909	. 166
Savings and other held by national banks June 30, 1909.	
Savings and other held by state banks June 30, 1909.	. 848
Savings and other held by mutual savings banks June 30, 1909	. 851 . 852
Savings and other held by private savings banks June 30, 1909.	
Savings and other held by loan and trust companies June 30, 1909	
Savings and other held by all reporting banks June 30, 1909	. 858
Taxes paid on national and other bank, 1864 to 1882.	. 143
DEPUTY COMPTROLLERS:  Names and tenure of office of	. 105
Destructions. (See Circulating notes of national banks.)	. 100
DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA:	
Building and loan associations in, on July 1, 1909	. 945
Freedman's Savings and Trust Company, report of Commissioner of, December 1, 1908	908

# INDEX TO THE APPENDIX.

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA—Continued.  Loan and trust companies	Page.
DUTYLDENDS. (See Earnings and dividends; Insolvent national banks.)  DUTY. (See Taxes.)  EARNINGS AND DIVIDENDS:	<b>309, 000</b>
Abstract of reports of national bank, year ended July 1, 1909.  Comparative statement of national bank, 1870-1909.	
Ratio to capital, etc., from March 1, 1905.  EXAMINERS OF NATIONAL BANKS:	
Fees paid to, 1883-1909.  EXPENSES OF THE OFFICE OF THE COMPTROLLER OF THE CURRENCY:  During the past year and the existence of the system.	
Expiration of corporate existence: Associations closed by, since July, 1882	
Associations placed in liquidation by, succeeded by others with the same or different titles, since 1882.	,
EXTENSIONS OF CORPORATE EXISTENCE OF NATIONAL BANKS: Associations whose charters may be extended under the act of April 12, 1902, during the year	-
ending October 31, 1910.	. 125
Associations whose charters may be extended under the act of July 12, 1882, during the year ending October 31, 1910	
Under the act of April 12, 1902	. 121
Under the act of July 12, 1882	. 121
Number of State, Savings, Private banks and Loan and Trust companies during year Number of State, Savings, Loan and Trust companies and Private banks from 1892 to 1909,	,
arranged by State and geographical Divisions	
FIRST BANK OF THE UNITED STATES:	
Resources and liabilities of, in January, 1809 and 1811	. 909
Bank of France	. 941
Banks of Japan	
Banks of Canada Banks of issue of Switzerland	
United Kingdom.	
FRANCE:	. 010
Statement of condition of bank of	. 941
FREEDMAN'S SAVINGS AND TRUST COMPANY: Commissioner's report, 1909.	908
GOLD:  Amount and per cent of certificates for, used in settlement of clearing-house balances in	i
1908 and 1909	917
Amount of, including certificates, held by all banks of the country, by States	. 894 . 938
Holdings of, by state banks, 1873–1909	. 889
Lawful money held by national banks, including, at date of each report since January 20, 1877	
New York City national bank holdings of, at date of each report since 1898	
report since November 27, 1908	
Value in currency of, 1862-1878	
Issued, redeemed, and outstanding October 31, 1909.	137
HAWAII. (See Abstracts of reports of national and state banks.)  HIGHEST AND LOWEST POINTS REACHED IN PRINCIPAL ITEMS OF RESOURCES AND LIABILITIES  OF NATIONAL BANKS:	<b>;</b>
Comparative statement of	158
INSOLVENT NATIONAL BANKS (see also Receivers):	
Aggregate liabilities, etc., by States	
Assets of	
Circulation outstanding at date of failure, lawful money deposit to redeem, and circulation	1
outstanding	
Dividends paid by all, since date of failure.	
Dividends paid during the year	360

	Page.
Receivers' reports, summary by years	356
Receivers' salaries, legal and other expenses	35 <b>6</b>
Receiverships closed during the year	360 361
Statistics relating to, 1865–1909.	
Summary of liquidation of, by years of failure	356
Interest-bearing bonded deet of the United States. (See Bonds of the United States.) Interest dividends. (See Insolvent national banks.)	
INVESTMENT VALUE OF UNITED STATES COUPON BONDS. (See Bonds of the United States.)	
ISSUES. (See Circulating notes of national banks.)	
JAPAN:	
Reports of condition of banks of.	943
LAWFUL MONEY. (See Reserve.)	
LAWFUL MONEY DEPOSITED TO REDEEM NATIONAL-BANK CIRCULATION:	105
Amount of, on the first of each month, from January, 1878, to November, 1909	125
United States certificates for, and amount of, held by national banks at date of each report	
since January 20, 1877.	188
LIQUIDATION. (See Voluntary liquidation.)	
LOANS AND DISCOUNTS:	
Classification of, by national banks in reserve cities and States, September 1, 1909	160
Classification of, by national banks in reserve cities in September, 1905-1909	159
Comparative statement of, 1905-1909.	887
Highest and lowest points reached in, by national banks	158
Percentage of, to aggregate resources of national banks	158
Reports of condition relative to, by State banks, loan and trust companies, savings and private banks.	720
LOAN AND TRUST COMPANIES:	120
Abstract of reports of condition, relating to	14.887
District of Columbia	
Savings deposits, etc., held June 30, 1909	856
Failures of	866
Loss to creditors of failed banks. (See Insolvent national banks and Depositors.)	
NET EARNINGS. (See Earnings and dividends.)	
ORGANIZATION OF NATIONAL BANKS:  During the year in each State, classified according to capital stock	111
Statistics relative to	
Titles of national banks chartered during year ended October 31, 1909.	113
PHILIPPINE ISLANDS:	
Reports of condition of banks in	914
PLATES. (See Circulation of national banks.)	
POPULATION:	
Aggregate resources of banks and, of United States	892
PORTO RICO:	898
Statement of financial institutions in, June 30, 1909	090
Aggregate resources and liabilities, 1904–1909.	888
Failures of, during the year	866
Savings deposits, etc., held June 30, 1909	854
Summary of returns relative to	6,843
PUBLIC DEPOSITS. (See Bonds of the United States.)	
RECEIVERSHIPS (see also Insolvent national banks):	0.00
Closed during the year	360
Dividends paid to creditors of insolvent national banks	24, 300
Dates of appointment of	88. 324
REDEMPTIONS. (See Circulating notes of national banks.)	,
REEXTENSIONS. (See Extensions.)	
REPORTS OF CONDITION:	
Abstract of, in reserve cities, etc., September 1, 1909	157
Dates of	156
RESERVE:	
Lawful money reserve, each report during year ended September 1, 1909	200
Statistics relative to, on or about October 1, 1883 to 1909.	90, ZZÜ
RESERVE AGENTS. (See Reserve.) RESERVE CITIES:	
Abstract of resources and liabilities of national banks in, September 1, 1909	157
Character of deposits, etc., held June 30, 1909.	864

# INDEX TO THE APPENDIX.

	Page.
Comparative statement of, at date of each report since October 5, 1863	
Principal items at close of business September 1, 1909, of each bank	
Principal items of, by States, 1863-1909	
Resources of national and other banks, by States	892
SAVINGS BANKS:	888
Aggregate resources and liabilities of, by years, 1905-1909	
Reports of condition of, in the District of Columbia.	
Statistics relative to mutual and stock, as shown by reports received for April 28, 1909	
756-816, 841, 842, 8	
SECOND BANK OF THE UNITED STATES:	,
Resources and liabilities of, 1817-1840	909
SHAREHOLDERS OF INSOLVENT NATIONAL BANKS:	
Assessments on, and collections from	24,356
SILVER:	
Amount of, including certificates held by banks other than national	
Amount of, including certificates, held by all banks of the country, by States	
Certificates, fractional coin, and dollars held by national banks at date of each report	
from November 27, 1908.	
Holdings of, by state banks, 1873-1909.	889
Lawful money held by national banks, including, at date of each report since January	
20, 1877	
New York City national-bank holdings of, at date of each report since 1899	194
SPECIE AND BANK-NOTE CIRCULATION:	1.00
At date of each report from November 27, 1908, to September 1, 1909	
STATE BANKS:	.40, 140
Abstract of reports of condition of, in 1909.	720
Aggregate resources and liabilities of, by years, 1905–1909	
Aggregate resources of state and national banks, by States.	
Amount and per cent of circulating notes issued by, based on money in the country, 1800-	
1863	
Average resources per capita, state and other banks	
Capital stock, national and other banks, by States	
Comparative statement of resources and liabilities, 1873–1909.	. 896
Converted into national banks	. 120
Estimated amount of notes issued by, on dates named, 1800-1859	
Failures of, in 1909	
Gold, etc., held by	
Notes outstanding, 1800-1863	
Principal items of resources and liabilities, 1834-1872.	
Savings deposits, etc., held June 30, 1909	
Statistics relating to	
War-revenue taxes paid by, on capital and surplus, 1898-1902	
SUMMARY OF CONDITION OF NATIONAL BANKS:	. 143
From reports of banks in each State and reserve city from November 27, 1908, to Septembe	r
1, 1909	
By States, 1863–1909	
SWITZERLAND:	
Resources and liabilities of 25 banks of	. 944
TAXES:	
Assessed on circulation, deposits, and capital of national banks, 1864-1902	. 142
Transactions of clearing houses. (See Clearing-house transactions.)	
UNCOVERED PAPER. (See Monetary systems and stocks of money in the world.)	
United Kingdom:	
Abstract of reports relating to banks in	. 940
UNITED STATES BONDS. (See Bonds of United States.)	
United States certificates of deposit for legal tenders. (See Legal-tender notes.)	
VAULT ACCOUNTS:	
Currency received and destroyed during the year	
Currency received and issued during the year	. 138
VOLUNTARY LIQUIDATION: Associations placed in 107, 108, 110, 234, 259.	000 000
ASSOCIATIONS PRACEU III	40Z, Z00